

This is a digital copy of a book that was preserved for generations on library shelves before it was carefully scanned by Google as part of a project to make the world's books discoverable online.

It has survived long enough for the copyright to expire and the book to enter the public domain. A public domain book is one that was never subject to copyright or whose legal copyright term has expired. Whether a book is in the public domain may vary country to country. Public domain books are our gateways to the past, representing a wealth of history, culture and knowledge that's often difficult to discover.

Marks, notations and other marginalia present in the original volume will appear in this file - a reminder of this book's long journey from the publisher to a library and finally to you.

Usage guidelines

Google is proud to partner with libraries to digitize public domain materials and make them widely accessible. Public domain books belong to the public and we are merely their custodians. Nevertheless, this work is expensive, so in order to keep providing this resource, we have taken steps to prevent abuse by commercial parties, including placing technical restrictions on automated querying.

We also ask that you:

- + *Make non-commercial use of the files* We designed Google Book Search for use by individuals, and we request that you use these files for personal, non-commercial purposes.
- + *Refrain from automated querying* Do not send automated queries of any sort to Google's system: If you are conducting research on machine translation, optical character recognition or other areas where access to a large amount of text is helpful, please contact us. We encourage the use of public domain materials for these purposes and may be able to help.
- + *Maintain attribution* The Google "watermark" you see on each file is essential for informing people about this project and helping them find additional materials through Google Book Search. Please do not remove it.
- + Keep it legal Whatever your use, remember that you are responsible for ensuring that what you are doing is legal. Do not assume that just because we believe a book is in the public domain for users in the United States, that the work is also in the public domain for users in other countries. Whether a book is still in copyright varies from country to country, and we can't offer guidance on whether any specific use of any specific book is allowed. Please do not assume that a book's appearance in Google Book Search means it can be used in any manner anywhere in the world. Copyright infringement liability can be quite severe.

About Google Book Search

Google's mission is to organize the world's information and to make it universally accessible and useful. Google Book Search helps readers discover the world's books while helping authors and publishers reach new audiences. You can search through the full text of this book on the web at http://books.google.com/

CATALOGUE OF DELTA UPSILON











L-J 75 , D353 1917

.

.

.

•

-

•

•

•

,

.

Digitized by Google

· .





Jelta upsilon

CATALOGUE OF DELTA UPSILON

1917

EDITORS

LYNNE J. BEVAN W. H. DANNAT PELL



• • •

PUBLISHED BY THE FRATERNITY NEW YORK





Copyright, 1917, by DELTA UPSILON FRATERNITY, Inc. Printed March, 1917

THE ARTHUR H. CRIST COMPANY Cooperstown and New York

Digitized by Google

16 1. 10 j. H. diele. 4.13.42

Contents

-	Page
Contents	3
Publisher's Preface	4
Editors' Preface	5
Chapter Roll in order of establishment	7
Statistics and Chapter Abbreviations	8
Associate Editors	9
Catalogue by Chapters arranged in Alphabetical Order	11
Catalogue by Geographical Location	303
Catalogue by Geographical Docation	303
UNITED STATES (including all possessions)	303
ADDICA	
AFRICA.	506
Belgian Congo	506
British East Africa	506
Egypt	506
Natal	506
South Africa	506
ASIA	506
British India	506
Ceylon	506
China	506
Japan	507
Java	507
Korea	507
Persia	507
Syria	508
Gyria	500
AUSTRALIA	508
EUD ODE	0
EUROPE	508
Austria	508
British Isles	508
Bulgaria	509
France	509
Germany	509
Greece	509
Holland	509
Italy	509
Norway	509
Turkey	509
	309
NORTH AMERICA (outside of United States)	509
Canada	509
Central America.	516
Mexico	-
West Indies.	516
West Indies	517
SOUTH AMERICA	
	517
Argentina	517
Brazil	517
Chile	517
Colombia	517
Equador	517
Peru	517
Venezuela	517
Alphabetical Index to Members	5 19

Alphabetical Index to Membe

Publisher's Preface

Ten thousand members of Delta Upsilon are under obligation to those who have devoted time and energy to the production of this Fraternity catalogue. Combining the practical with the sentimental, such a compilation operates through years of its currency as an implement of friendship.

This catalogue was authorized by the Convention of 1914, and late in 1915 the Trustees assumed responsibility for its publication. The editors are Lynne J. Bevan, Chicago '03 and California '05, and W. H. Dannat Pell, Columbia '09. Soon after organizing the work in the spring of 1915 Brother Bevan was compelled to make a protracted professional sojourn in Canada. Brother Pell then was made editor and with great diligence and intuitive skill continued and expanded the search for "lost" members and the correction of addresses, until the call of his regiment of the National Guard of New York to the Mexican border. Brother Bevan, having meanwhile returned to New York, again assumed the editorship and with tactful persistence completed the preparation of the copy and brought half the book through the printing office. Brother Pell returning in the Fall of 1916 heartily joined with Brother Bevan in completing the publication.

We who shall use and enjoy it should never take this volume from its shelf without a grateful thought of the brothers who gave it to us.

> DELTA UPSILON FRATERNITY, JOHN PATTERSON,

> > President.

January 1, 1917, New York City.

Digitized by Google

Editors' Preface

To Members of Delta Upsilon:

We here present to you the first catalogue of Delta Upsilon published since 1903. In the intervening years the membership roll of the Fraternity has grown from 8,238 to 13,505 and the number of active chapters from 35 to 43. In view of this growth, it was deemed advisable to eliminate the biographical data appearing in earlier catalogues and to give only the name, college, year, occupation, business and residence addresses.

The editors have spent all available time and ingenuity in obtaining up to date addresses for every member. If any reader find an error or omission let him blame the individual who failed to keep the Fraternity or his chapter posted as to his address and occupation.

The geographical list was set up later than the list by classes so that in case of discrepancy in addresses the one in the geographical list should be used. The asterisk (*) is placed before the name of each member who is known to be deceased.

Chapter abbreviations are interpreted on page 8. Other abbreviations are beleved to be plainly evident.

In the geographical list it is to be remembered that the City of New York is subdivided into Astoria, Brooklyn, Corona, Elmburst, Far Rockaway, Flushing, Fordham, Forest Hills, Jamaica, Maspeth, New York, Richmond Hill, Staten Island.

The editors have appreciated the careful reports of the Associate Editors, Secretaries of Delta Upsilon Alumni Organizations, Registrars of Colleges, and Town Clerks, who have greatly assisted in providing us with up to date data. We also express special appreciation of the services of Bradford Gill, Chicago '10, in the second largest fraternity center—Chicago. And we are under obligations to the assistants in the Fraternity office—particularly Miss Luella L. Bovard and Miss Florence A. Decker for their patience and care and for their many helpful suggestions.

> L. J. B. W. H. D. P.

January 1, 1917, New York City.

Digitized by Google



.

,

•

,

•

•

Chapter Roll in Order of Establishment

Chapter Williams Union Hamilton Amherst Western Reserve Wesleyan Colby Rochester Middlebury Bowdoin Rutgers Washington and Jefferson Colgate New York Miami Brown Cornell Trinity Marietta Syracuse Manhattan Michigan Northwestern Harvard Wisconsin Lafayette Columbia Lehigh Tufts DePauw Pennsylvania Minnesota Technology Swarthmore Stanford California McGill Nebraska Toronto Chicago Ohio Štate Illinois Washington Pennsylvania State Iowa Štate Purdue Indiana

Founded November 4, 1834 1838 July 21, 1847 July 29, 1847 1847 October, 1850 1852 1852 October 3, 1856 October, 1857 October 28, 1858 1860 November 21, 1865 December 19, 1865 March, 1868 June 1, 1868 May 17, 1869 December, 1869 April 23, 1870 November 14, 1873 1874 April 10, 1876 February 18, 1880 February 19, 1881 May 6, 1885 May 30, 1885 June 6, 1885 October 10, 1885 December 4, 1886 April 2, 1887 March 23, 1888 May 23, 1890 November 11, 1891 March 3, 1894 March 13, 1896 March 13, 1896 November 11, 1898 December 9, 1898 December 15, 1899 January 5, 1901 December 9, 1904 December 21, 1905 December 9, 1910 December 8, 1911 December 6, 1913 December 6, 1914 December 11, 1915

Location Williamstown, Mass. Schenectady, N. Y. Clinton, N. Y. Amherst, Mass. Cleveland, Ohio. Middletown, Conn. Waterville, Me. Rochester, N. Y. Middlebury, Vt. Brunswick, Me. New Brunswick, N. J. Washington, Pa. Hamilton, N. Y. New York, N. Y. Oxford, O. Providence, R. I. Ithaca, N. Y. Hartford, Conn. Marietta, Ohio. Syracuse, N. Y. New York, N. Y. Ann Arbor, Mich. Evanston, Ill. Cambridge, Mass. Madison, Wis. Easton, Pa. New York, N. Y. South Bethlehem, Pa. Tufts College, Mass. Greencastle, Ind. Philadelphia, Pa Minneapolis, Minn. Boston, Mass. Swarthmore, Pa. Stanford University, Cal. Berkeley, Cal. Montreal, Canada. Lincoln, Neb. Toronto, Canada. Chicago, Ill. Columbus, Ohio. Champaign, Ill. Seattle, Wash. State College, Pa. Ames, Iowa. West Lafayette, Ind. Bloomington, Ind.

Statistics and Abbreviations

.

Chapters	Abbrevia- tions	Living Mem- bers	Deceased Mem- bers	Affili- ates	Total Mem- bership
Amherst	A .	443	256	32	731
Bowdoin	Bd.	247	35	- 4	286
Brown	Br.	410	97	16	523
California	Cal.	182	9	10	201
Chicago	Ch.	146	3 .	15	164
Colby	Ċy.	356	119	- I	476
Colgate	Cg.	379	83	8	470
Columbia	Co .	247	29	23	299
Cornell	Cn.	354	46	25	425
DePauw	D. P.	233	16		249
Hamilton	Ham.	272	190	12	474
Harvard	Hv.	673	42	12	727
Honorary	Hon.	9	39	_	48
Illinois Indiana	III.	173	3	7	183
Iowa State	Ind.	71	•		71
Lafavette	I. S. Lf.	99		-	99
Lehigh	Li. Le.	254	11	26	267
McGill	McG.	208	14	-	228
Manhattan	Man.	147 12	7	5	159
Marietta	Mar.	256	7		19
Miami	Mai.	112	41 19	I	297
Michigan	Mch.	312	29	18	132
Middlebury	My.	295	83	10	359 379
Minnesota	Minn.	243	13	6	262
Nebraska	Neb.	179	3	Ŭ	182
New York	N.Y.	333	• 53	12	398
Northwestern	Nw.	265	26	1	292
Ohio State	0. S.	151	4	7	162
Pennsylvania	Pa.	254	13	11	278
Pennsylvania State	Pa. St.	108	-3		108
Purdue	Pu.	82	I	2	85
Rochester	Ro.	390	122	13	525
Rutgers	Ru.	323	91	3	417
Stanford	St.	. 165	6	7	178
Swarthmore	Sw.	186	5	4	195
Syracuse	Sy.	345	39	8	392
Technology	Tec.	205	4	1.1	220
Toronto	To.	187	7	2	196
Trinity	Tr.	10	Š		18
Tufts	Tu.	254	14	2	270
Union	U.	262	458	22	742
Washington	Wa.	106	••	1.	107
Washington and Jefferso		39	41 .		. 80
Wesleyan	Wes.	4	29	., .	33
Western Reserve	W. R.	272	63	3	338
Williams	Wms.	259	486	15 -	760
Wisconsin	Wis.	317	12	13	342
Total		10,829	2,676	341	13,846 '

Total Fraternity Membership—excluding those counted twice, 13,505.

•

Editors

W. H. Dannat Pell Lynne J. Bevan

Associate Editors

Amphanet	Alfred H. Washburn. '16
	.Samuel B. Furbish, A. '98
Brown	
California	
Chicago	.Bradford Gill, '10
Colby	.J. Franklin Pineo, '14 Alexander B. Young, '16; Seneca B. Burchard, Jr. '18
Colgate	Alexander B. Voung, '16: Seneca B. Burchard, Ir. '18
Columbia	W H Dennet Pell 'm
	Alexander G. Acheson, '17
DeDever	LaDam O. Malasol, 17
DePauw	Lekoy U. McLeod, 15
Hamilton	. Edward N. Abbey, '05
	.F. Stanley Howe, '08; Thaxter Eaton, '08
Illinois	
Indiana	John D. Miller, '17
Iowa State	
Lafayette	Robert F. Bacon '17
Lehigh	
McGill	James B. Woodyatt, '07
Manhattan	Harry M. White, '77
Marietta	.Robert W. Parr, '16
Miami	. Tom L. Morgan, '15
Michigan	N. Russell Crawford, '17
Middlebury	Harold D. Leach, '10
Minnesota	
Nebraska	
New York	
Northwestern	Theodore H. Krumwiede, '13
Ohio State	
Pennsylvania	Harrison Townsend, Jr. '12
Pennsylvania State	Harry A. Hey, '09
Purdue	Dale S. Cole. '10
Rochester	
	William H. Van Steenbergh, '77
Stanford	
Swarthmore	
Syracuse	
Technology	
Toronto	Thomas R. Merritt, '18; Richard A. Seymour, '18
Trinity	Flavel S. Luther, '70
Tufts	
Union	
Washington	
Washington and Jefferson.	John D. Shaler, 00
Wesleyan	Melville E. Mead, 52
Western Reserve	H. Ranney Corner, '14
Williams	John N. Leonard, '15
Wisconsin	Marshall G. Simonds, '15; Philip B. Desnoyers. '16



• . • .

Digitized by Google

.

AMHERST CHAPTER

Amherst College, Amherst, Mass.

Established July 29, 1847; Inactive 1862-1869; Re-established July 29, 1869; 65 Classes; 731 Members.

1848

*Ira Case, Clergyman, d. March 6, 1899. *William Allen Fobes, Clergyman, d. Dec.

22, 1913. *Martin Luther Gaylord, Editor, d. May 7, 1012.

*Robert Dexter Miller, Clergyman, d. Jan.

25, 1900.
*John Quincy Peabody, Clergyman, d. Nov. 6, 1895.
*Hiram Alden Pratt, Teacher and Principal, d. Nov. 22, 1901.

1840

*Charles Hartwell, Missionary, d. Jan. 30,

1905. Junius Loring Hatch, Clergyman and Editor, d. Jan. 26, 1903. •Hubert Pierre Herrick, Missionary, d.

Dec. 20, 1857. *Elijah Howe, Insurance, d. May 7, 1898. *William Randall Palmer, Clergyman, d.

Feb. 19, 1880. *Martin Nelson Root, Druggist, d. July

- 28, 1805. *John Alonso Seymour, Clergyman, d.
- March 7, 1912. George Ingersoll Stearns, Clergyman, d. Mar. 14, 1862. *Eljah Woodward Stoddard, Clergyman,
- d. Oct. 29, 1913. *George Frederick Walker, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 21, 1893.

1850

- *Albert Graham Beebee, Ciergyman, d. Dec. 5, 1899. *John Edwin Cory, Clergyman, d. Nov.
- 30, 1865. *Daniel Worcester Faunce, Clergyman and Author, d. Jan. 3, 1911.

1841

- *Henry Martin Adams, Missionary, d. Aug.
- 13, 1856. *Jerome Allen, College Professor, d. May
- 26, 1894. William Otis Baldwin, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 25, 1902. *Edward Payson Bates, Insurance, d. Jui
- 1, 1888. •Marcus Manard Carleton, Missionary, d. May 6, 1898. *Isaac Newton Cundall, Teacher, d. July
- 23, 1880. •George Washington Currier, Lawyer, d.
- Aug. 7, 1853. *Franklin Bradley Doe, Clergyman, d.
- May 23, 1901. *Ebenezer Douglass, Manager, d. Aug. 4, 1896.

- •Francis Arthur Douglass, Clergyman, d. April 15, 1902. Prescott Fay, (Init. by Williams), Fruit Culture and Horticulture, 76 Central
- St., Framingham, Mass. *Daniel Francis Goddard, Clergyman, d.
- July 13, 1883. •Myron James Haseltine, Chess Editor and Farmer, d. Feb. 24, 1907. •Hugh McLeod, Clergyman, d. Feb. so,
- 1900.
- ^{1900.}
 ^{1900.}
 ^{1900.}
 ^{1900.}
 ^{1900.}
 ^{1910.}
 <
- 1897. ney Keith Bond Perkins, Clergyman, 2, 18 •Sidney
- d. Oct. 10, 1914. *Timothy Pickering Ranney, (Init. by Wil-
- liama), Lawyer, d. Apr. 20, 1874. *Edward Dickens Rawson, Teacher, d. Aug. 6, 1859.

1855

- Orson Pardy Allen, Retired Foreign Mis-sionary, 52 Highland St., Bangor, Me. "George Lewis Becker, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Clergyman, d. Aug. 24, 1903. Daniel Bliss, Retired Missionary, Beirut,

- Syria. *Joseph Manly Clark, School Superintend-ent, d. Feb. 20, 1870. *Elijah Shumway Fish, Clergyman, d. Feb.

- 17, 1836. "Buel Judd Hawkins, Teacher. "Henry Kies, Clergyman, d. Aug. 19, 1855. "Jacob William Marcussohn, Clergyman.
- d., 1913. *Fayette Maynard, Dentist, d. May 8, 1870. *Mason Moore, Clergyman, d. Dec. 10,
- 1893. •Charles Henry Payson, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 24, 1877. *Charles Leland Porter, Teacher, d. Dec.
- 24, 1896. •William Bradshaw Rankin, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 15, 1903. *Sidney Kelsey Smith, Editor, d. March
- 25, 1906. *Daniel Webster Wilcox, Librarian, d. May 8, 1915.

- *Thomas Dwight Adams, Teacher, d. May,
- *Robert Coates Allison, Clergyman, d. May so, 1886. •Nathaniel Baily Blanchard, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 7, 1862. *James Buckland, Clergyman, d. Aug. 20,
- 1011

- George Whitfield Clark, Missionary and Author, d. Nov. 10, 1911.
 *Edwin Avery Cooley, Farmer and Teacher, d. Aug. 31, 1902.
 *Amos Hill Coolidge, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 16, 1907. *Samuel Chase Dean, Clergyman, d. Sept.

- *Simult Chart Levan, Clergyman, d. Dec. 18, 1870.
 *Enoch Kraig Evans, Clergyman, d. Dec. 18, 1870.
 *Joseph Lerot Atwell Fish, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Mar. 26, 1890.
 *William Dodd Flagg, Clergyman, d. May
- 1
- *James, Riley Hele, Merchant. *James, Riley Hele, Merchant. *Charles-Ritch Mores, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- 14, 1913. *Ralph Lyman Parsons, Physician and Proprietor of Invalid Home, d. Feb. 25,
- *Elbridge Pepper, Clergyman, d. Nov. 13,
- 1911. Henry Reuben Pierce, Teacher, d. Mar. 14, 1862. *Edward Heary Pratt, Clorgyman, d. Nov.
- George Edward Sanberne, Clergyman, d. Nov. 13, 1878.
 Gilbert, Brainerd Richardson, Clergyman, d. Feb. 20, 1883.
 George Edward Sanberne, Clergyman, d. Jan. 7, 1900.
 Julius Spencer, Clergyman, d. July 1,
- 1003.
- Sanborn Tenney, College Professor, d. July 9, 1877.
 *Abner Haven Wenzell, Lawyer, d. April 20, 1871.

- 2854

- *Israel Brundage, Clergyman, d. 1890. *Edwin Dimock, Clergyman, d. Nov. 3, 1865. *Henry Clinton Fay, Clergyman, d. July

- Henry Clinton Fay, Clergyman, d. July 2, 1911.
 Heman Mithridates Glass, (Init. by Wil-liams). Seedsman, d. March. 4, 1911.
 Adoniram Judson Goodenough, Book-seller, d. June 18, 1909.
 George Diah Alonzo Hebard, Clergyman, d. Dec. 14, 1870.
 Milan Hubbird Hitchcock (Init. by Hamilton), Clergyman, d. Jan. 28, 1910.
 Charles Hoover Holloway, Retired, 548 N. Tenth St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Franklin Hubbard, Business Manager, d. Jan. 7, 1912.

- Jan. 7, 1912. *Charles Augustus Kimball, Lawyer, d. Dec. 12, 1860. *John Calvin Kimball, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- ·1010.
- *Willard Merrill, Insurance, d. Aug. 8, 1905. *Norman Alling Prentiss, Teacher, d. Jan.
- 19, 1905. *Charles Parks Rugg, Teacher, d. June 9,
- 1896. *Uriel Whitney Small, Clergyman, d. Nov.
- 1, 1905. *Silas Milton Smith, Business, d. Sept. 5,
- 1855. and Name in an other study of the regard

1855

- Eli Gilbert Bennett, Clerk, 183 Garfield Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. *Albert Henry Bridgman, Postal Clerk, d. Aug. 2, 1908. *Francis Frederick Brown, Physician, d.
- Jan. 13, 1890.

- *John Curtis Caldwell, U. S. Minister, d.
- Aug. 30, 1912. *Micah Sampson Croswell, Clergyman, Manager, (Init. by Colby), d. Apr. 6, *Charles Harris Crowell, School Superin-
- tendent. * James Wilson Crowell, Student, d. July
- James wilson Crowen, Student, d. July 20, 1855.
 Appleton Howe Fitch, Business, d. Aug. 28, 1913.
 John Hartwell, Clergyman, d. Dec. 18,
- 1878. Martin Stoddard Howard, Clergyman, Wilbraham, Mass. *Savilian Richard Hull, Lawyer, d. 1905
- or 1906. *Chester Daniels Jefferds, Clergyman, d.
- Nov. 22, 1862. *James Brown Lord, Lawyer, d. Mar., 14,

- 1914. eWilliam Lewis Montague, College Pro-fessor and Author, d. July 27, 1908. Moses Noerr, Retired Clergyman, 910 Arm-strong Ave., Kansas City, Kan. Levi Sewall Packard, Rotired, Pinebhtf.
- Erröng Ave., Achaese Strip, American Pinebhiff, N. C.
 *Henry Jackson Richardson, Clergyman, d. Dec. 19, 1893.
 *Horace Leonard Singleton, Clergyman, d.
- 1910. *Erra Thompson Sprague, Lawyer and Court Clerk, d. Dec. 30, 1888. "George Washburn, Missionary and Col-lege President, d. Feb. 15, 1915.

- *Lyman Bartlett, Missionary, d. Oct. 14,
- James Atwood Bates, Clergyman, South Royalston, Mass. *Josiah Beardaley, (Init. by Western Re-serve), Retired Clergyman, d. Nov. 10,
- 1915. *Joseph Bloomer, Clergyman, d. Peb. 21,
- 1858. *Edward Emerson Bradbury, Grocer, d. Nov. 10, 1904. •William Frothingham Bradbury, Teacher,
- d. Oct. 22, 1914.' *Chester Bridgman, Clergyman, d. May 23,
- 1007. *Chester Lemuel Cushman, Clergyman, d.
- Apr. 21, 1881. *Josiah Hamilton Goddard, Physician, d.
- Feb. 21, 1912. *Edward Payson Goodwin, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 15, 1001. *Charles Edwin Geiggs, Lumber Dealer and Pension Attorney, d. Aug. 9, 1891. *George Mortimer Guernsey, School Su-perintendent, d. Oct. 4, 1885. *Hiram Collins Haydn, Clergyman, d. July
- 31, 1913. *Thomas Peverly Herrick, Farmer, d.
- Sept. 9, 1866. *James Edwin Hutchinson, Student, d.
- Mar. 5, 1853. *Edward Payson Kimball, Lawyer, . d.
- 1909. *Frederick Warren: Lane, Student, d., Dec. 20, 1853. *John William Lane, Clergyman, d. May
- *Joel Linsley. Farmer, d. 1912. *Benjamin Mattice, Real Estate, d. May
- 14, 1910. *Franklin Burroughs Norton, Station Agent, d. Apr. 13, 1895.

Cyrus Henry Pendleton, Physician, Heb-

ron, Ct. *Nathan C. Pond, Manufacturer, d. 1902. Martin Luther Richardson, Clergyman (re-tired), Montague, Mass. *James Russell, Clergyman, d. June 24,

1913. William Swinton, Author and Educator,

d. Oct. 25, 1892.

1857

*Charles Elbridge Allen, Physician, d.

Charles Libridge Alen, Fuysicial, C. June (p. 1908)
 *Henry Franklin Blodgett, Lawyer, d. July 13, 1380.
 *James Theodore Briggs, Merchant, d. Jan. 9, 1896.
 William Otis Carr, Clergyman, d. April

29, 1904. *Jacob Crawford Clapp, Clergyman, d. July

2, 1910. *Asahel Lewis Clark, Clergyman, d. Oct.

25, 1912. *George Trask Higley, Lawyer and Judge,

d. June 5, 1912. •Henry White Jones, Clergyman, d. Feb.

Henry Warren Richardson, Clergyman, Box 73, Middleton, Mass.
Daniel Henry Rogan, Clergyman, d. Feb.

12, 1905. Daniel Foster Savage, Apiarist, care of John M. Morris, R. D. 2, Box 29, Hop-kinsville, Ky.

*Abial Harrington Slayton, Disappeared in

1856. Denus Wortman, Clergyman, 40 Watson Ave., E. Orange, N. J.

1858

*James Brown Beaumont, Retired Clergyman, d. Feb. 9, 1916. *Daniel Jay Bliss, Clergyman, d. Apr. 30,

1903. William Louis Bray, Retired Clergyman, 516 Congress St., Kenosha, Wis. Andrew Josiah Clapp, Clergyman, d.

Andrew Jostan Clapp, Clergyman, d. Sept. 13, 1863.
 James Collins, Physician, d. Oct. 7, 1895.
 Edward Payson Gardner, (Init. by Hamilton), Clergyman, d. Feb. 19, 1914.
 John Francis Gleason, Clergyman, S. Ambasta Mass.

herst, Mass.

*Stephen Harris, Clergyman, d. June 28,

1874. *Henry Hastings, Clergyman, d. Jan. 19,

1863. *Chester Warner Hawley, Clergyman, d.

Jan. 23, 1902. *Edwin Hunt, Teacher, d. May 24, 1880. *Henry Martin Kellogg, Soldier, d. May *Henry

 *Henry Martin Kellogg, Soldier, d. May 20, 1863.
 *Edwin Elisha Merriam, Clergyman, d. Feb. 17, 1865.
 *George Hervey Miles, Clergyman.
 Samuel Bartlett Sherrill, Retired Clergy-man, 415 Humphrey St., New Haven, Contemport St., New Haven, Ct.

Ct.
Havilah Mowry Sprague, Physician, d. May 30, 1874.
Gardner Perry Stickney, Theological Student, d. Mar. 29, 1862.
James Edwin Tower, Clergyman, d. Aug.

18, 1862. *Justin Edwards Twitchell, Clergyman, d

Mar. 18, 1900. hn Whitehill, Clergyman, North Attle-

John boro, Mass.

- *Charles Boardman Whittlesey, Soldier, d. Feb. 21, 1864. *James Duncan
- Wilson, Clergyman, d. May 14, 1888.

1859

- *Sanford Waters Billings, Private Tutor,
- d. Dec. 30, 1007. *Henry James Bruce, Missionary, d. May 4, 1909. *George Constantine, Missionary, d. Oct. 6, 1891. *Samuel Edward Herrick, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 4, 1904. *Luther Keene, Clergyman, d. Apr. 17,
- 1874. *Frederick William Pike, Student, d. Nov.
- 19, 1859. Willard Johnson Putnam, Student, d. Nov., 1857. *Philander Read, Clergyman, d. Mar. 9,
- 1904. *Amos Franklin Shattuck, Clergyman, d.
- Amos Franklin Shattuck, Clergyman, d. Nov. 27, 1895.
 Wesley Squier, Student, d. July 26, 1859.
 Henry Martyn Stavens. Retired Physician, Bluehill, Me.
 James Nelson Thresher, Retired Clergy-man, 363 South Ave., Bridgeport, Conn.
 Joseph Oamond Tiffany, Teacher and Su-perintendent, d. Dec. 27, 1902.
 Henry Martin Tupper, College President, d. Nov. 11, 1893.

1860

*William Brown, Clergyman, d. 1910. *Horace Cannon, Teacher, d. Dec. 25, *Horace

1862. *George Curtiss, Retired Clergyman, d.

- Oct. 1, 1915. *George Dexter, Banker, d. May 28, 1903. *Lucius Hopkins Higgins, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 25, 1016. Clinton Mellen Jones, Clergyman, West Woodstock, Conn. George Allen Keene, Teacher, d. Mar. 11,
- 1861. *Joseph Mason, Physician, d. Sept. 23, 1862.
- *Lucius Lathrop Merrick, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 7, 1864. *Horace Parker, Clergyman, d. Mar. 15, 1908. *Willard Putnam, Farmer, d. Sept. 22,
- 1012.
- *Samuel John Storrs, Lawyer, d. July 23, 1892.
- *Edward Reed Wheeler, Physician, d. Apr. 30, 1904.

1861

*Francis Hayden Boynton, Clergyman, d.

- ^{1910.} *Franklin Charles Flint, Clergyman, d. Mar. s3, 1876. *James Laird, Clergyman, d. Aug. so,
- 1874. *George Franklin Merriam, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 5, 1912. *David Starrett Morgan, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 10, 1870. Daniel Thurber Nelson, Physician, 2400 Indiana Ave., Chicago, Ill. *Eben Pope, Student, d. Oct. 1, 1861. *Moses Porter Snell, Clergyman and Gov-ernment Clerk, d. Dec. 31, 1999.

Benjamin Angier Dean, Retired Minister, 545 Lincoln Hall, Berea, Kentucky. *Henry Allen Ford, Editor, d. Oct. 23,

- Hervey Crosby Hasen, Missionary, d.

1870

William Southworth Howland, Mission-ary, d. March 7, 1887.
Joseph Edward Miller, Publishers Agent,

d. 1886.

John Peabody Richardson, Clergyman, Dighton, Mass. William Henry Swift, Clergyman, Hones-

dale, Pa.

1871

- *Austin Phelps Cary, Bookkeeper, d. Oct. 30, 1893. *Andrew Limer Ford, Teacher, d. Aug. 12,
- 1906. William H. Hartsell, (Init. by Washington and Jefferson), Retired Clergyman, 349 East Beaut St., Washington, Pa. George Milton Howe, Clergyman, Groton,

Mass.

- Mass. Herbert Gardiner Lord, Professor, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 623 West 113th St., New York, N. Y. *Charles William Mallory, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 28, 1890. William Walker Morton, Clergyman, St. Clairsville, Ohio.
- *Edward Payson Root, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 8, 1916. *David_Augustus Shaw, Farmer, d. Jan. 19, 1894.

1872

Harrison Bailey, Lawyer, Mem. Bailey and Bailey, 298 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.

*Elisha Parks Bartholomew, Lawyer, d.

- *Elisha Parks Bartholomew, Lawyer, d. July 23, 1902.
 Arthur Jared Benedict, Clergyman, R. F. D., Pearce, Ariz.
 Otis Cary, Missionary, Karasumaru-dori, Ichijosagaru, Kyoto, Japan.
 George Fowler, Farmer, Duvall, Wash.
 Loranus Eaton Hitchcock, Justice of the Superior Court of Mass., Court House, Boston, Mass., 46 Mt. Vernon St., Cam-bridge, Mass.
 *Charles Fitch Morse, Clergyman, d. Aug. 24, 1876.

- *Walter Negley, Farmer, d. Oct. 19, 1890.
 Francis Parker, Clergyman, Enfield, N. H.
 *Stephen Alvah Thurlow, Teacher, d. Jan.
- 4, 1912.

1871

- John Alvin Bennett, Lawyer, 6 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 171 Newbury St., Boston, Mass.
 Edward Wilder Chase, Teacher, 324 Ninth St., Huntington, W. Va.
 Henry Gibbons, Professor at Univ. of Penn., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4421 Osage Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 *George William Hale, Photographer, d. Mar. 1, 1908.
 William Hutchins Hall, Superintendent of

.

- Public Schools, 1006 Farmington Ave., West Hartford, Ct. Henry Amasa King, Justice of the Su-perior Court of Mass., Court House, Boston, Mass.; Ret. 63 Darimouth Terrace, Springfield, Mass. Caleb Rodney Layton, Jr., Secretary of State, Georgetown, Del. Frank Herbert Loud, Retired Professor of Colorado College; Res. 1203 N. Tejon St., Colorado Springs, Colo. *Luciue Parker Merriam, Teacher, d. Sept. 20, 1883.

- Sept. 20, 1883. *Charles Negley, Lawyer, d. Apr. 6, 1911. Granville Webster Nims, Clergyman, Troy,
- N. H. **Floyd Emerson Sherman**, Clergyman, Dis-trict Supt. of the Kansas Children's Home Society, 1263 West St., Topeka,
- Kan.
- Kan. Lewis Sperry, Lawyer, Hartford, Ct.; Res. East Winsor Hill, Ct. Jacob George Thompson, Clothing Mfg. Bus., 830 Filbert St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4819 Chestnut St., Phila., Pa. *David Hathaway Woods, Law Student, d.
- June 6, 1875.

1874

- Winfred Bancroft, Physician, 597 Broadway, South Boston, Mass.
 Benjamin Franklin Brown, Manufacturer, The Brown Bag Filling Machine Co., 10 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.
 *Salem Darius Charles, Lawyer, d. Dec.

- Salem Darius Chantes, Langer, J., 9, 1915.
 9, 1915.
 George Bolivar Copp, Physician.
 William Elliot Judd, Teacher, 24 Fairfield Ave., Holyoke, Mass.
 George Henry Mellen, Lawyer, 15 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 291 Lake Ave., Newton Highlands, Mass.
 William Cross Merrill, Clergyman, 316 W. Micheltorena St., Santa Barbara, Cal.
 Nathan Morse, Lawyer, 261 Spicer St., Akron. Ohio.

- Nathan Morse, Lawyer, ... Akron, Ohio. Howard Burr Scott, Judge, Lock Box 452, Danbury, Ct.; Res. 91 West St., Dan-bury, Ct. Charles Goddard Stearns, Physician, 39 Hayden Rowe St., Hopkinton, Mass. Foster Russell Waite, Supt. Hartford Or-phan Asylum, 171 Putnam St., Hart-ford, Ct. George Youngs Washburn, Clergyman, d Dec 1015.

- Charles Arnd, Lawyer, 54 West Randolph St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Avenue House Evanston, Ill. Frank Irving Babcock, Lawyer, 27 Park

- Frank Irving Babcock, Lawyer, 27 Park St., Attleboro, Mass.
 James Poole Bacon, Stenographer, Shorthand Reporter, Mem. Bacon & Mudge, Barrister's Hall, Boston, Mass.
 *David Wilder Goodale, Clergyman, d. May 6, 1907.
 Frank Alvan Hosmer, Late Pres. of Oahu College, Honolulu, T. H.; Res. 22 North Prospect St., Amherst, Mass.
 Rudolph Kauffman, Editor, "Evening Star," Washington, D. C.; Res. "Air-lie," Chevy Chase, D. C.
 *Charles Pierce Littlefield, Student, d. Apr. 25, 1874.
- 25, 1874. Millard Filmore Logan, Electric Station, Sheldon Light and Power Co., Sheldon, Ia.

- *Warren Thompson, Student, d. Dec. 13, 1872. +Henry Thomas Whitney, Medical Mis-
- sionary.

- *Gerritt Hiram Chaffee, Clerk, d. July 22, 1891. *George Washington Cloak, Clergyman, d.

- George Washington Cloak, Clergyman, a. Nov. 4, 1879.
 George Newton Cross, Teacher, 384 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Robert Edward Denñeld, Supt. of Schools, Central High School, Duluth, Minn.; Res. 18 Oxford St., Duluth, Minn.
 Robert Ely, Student, d. Nov. 3, 1875.
 Robert Henry Fulton, Clergyman, Washington Pa.

- John Howland, Missionary, Colegio In-ternacional, Guadalajara, Mexico. Charles Francis Wayland Hubbard, Clergy-man, Union Foreign Church, Pekin,
- man, Onion Foreign Church, Form, China.
 Aaron Burtis Hunter, Clergyman, Principal St. Augustine's School, Raleigh, N. C.
 *Knox Johnston.
 *Samuel Rutherford Johnston, Teacher, d.

- Feb. 27, 1900. Franklin Ripley, Manufacturer, Troy Blanket Mills, Troy, N. H. Wellington Jarvis White, Missionary, d. July 27, 1891.

1877

- Clarence Howard Barber, Clergyman, 3 Broad St., Danielson, Conn. *Albert Montgomery Chadwick, Lawyer and Judge, d. Feb. 14, 1884. *George Henry Ferry, Student, d. June 16,
- 1875. *Robert Orlando Graham, Professor, d.

- *Robert Orlando Graham, Professor, d. May 26, 1921.
 Joseph Beaumont Hingeley, Cor. Sec. Board of Conference Claimants, 1018 So. Wabash Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1926 Arrington Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 *George Kress, Lawyer, d. Oct. 18, 1903.
 William White Leete, Clergyman, Field Sec. for New England of the Congrega-tional Church Building Society, Con-gregational House, 14 Beacon St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 365 Cabot St., New-tonville, Mass.
 Arthur Haydn Pearson, Teacher, 207 Elm St., Northfield, Minn.
 *Weilington Record, Physician, d. Nov.

- Weining on Activity
 II, 1912.
 Erastus Gilbert Smith, Professor, Beloit College, Beloit, Wis.
 Erasmus Burton Waples, Sec. and Treas.
 Delaware Registration and Incorpora-tor's Co., Wilmington. Del.; Res. 4214
 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1878

- *Horace Hall Buck, Clergyman, d. Nov.
- 11, 1907. Francis Guild Burgess, Clergyman, Care Baring Bros. & Co., London, E. C., Eng. *Louis Emil Denfield, Lawyer, d. Mar. 23,
- 1001.
- 1901. Thomas Legate Fisher, Clergyman, Rector St. Mark's Church, 11 Cotton St., Leo-minster, Mass. Andrew Duff Heffern, Clergyman, Phila. Divinity School, 5000 Woodland Ave.,

- Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4519 Kingsessing Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Guy Hinsdale, Physician, Hot Springs, Virginia. (June 1 to Sept. 15) Kennebunkport, Me.
 Edward Newell Kingsbury, Physician, 187 Blackstone St., Woonsocket, R. I.
 Stephen Alison Norton, Clergyman, Pastor First Con'l Church, Woburn, Mass.
 Lorenzo Whitney Searle, Lawyer, 56 Pine St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 119 Fort Greene Place, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Exra Allen Slack, Clergyman, 198 Harvard St., Brookline, Mass.
 Philip Dexter Stoops, Missionary, Salmon Virty, Iowa.

- City, Iowa. *John Dayton Willard, Clergyman, d. July
- 24, 1885.

1879

- Nebemiah Boynton, Clergyman, 346 Wash-ington Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. William Phillips Burgess, Stock-raiser, d.
- Edward Payson Crowell, Prin. Public School 129, Quincy St., and Stuyvesant Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 409 Jeffer-son Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Henry Heman Gay, Farmer, Groton, Mass. Walter Marvine, Clergyman, Ft. Mott, N. J. Darius Augustine Newton

- N. J.
 Darius Augustine Newton, Clergyman, Reading, Mass.
 Edwin Clarence Norton, Professor, Dean of Faculty, Pomona College, Claremont, Cal.; Res. 137 West 7th St., Clare-mont, Cal.
 Edwin Augustus Rayner, Lawyer, 800 Broad St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 206 Linden Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Howard Tracy, Broker, 1639 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 John Ellery Tuttle, Clergyman, 7 North Queen St., York, Pa.
 *Arthur Wilson Wheeler, Student, d. Jan., 1887.

- 1881.
- Summer Hollis Whitten, Hydraulic En-gineer, Holyoke Machine Co., 305 Lo-cust St., Holyoke, Mass.

- Herman Parker Fisher, Clergyman, West-boro, Mass.
 *Fred Arthur Gaylord, Teacher, d. Mar.
- *Fred Arthur Gaylord, Teacher, d. Mar. 12, 1887. Charles Freeman Hopkins, Lawyer, 420 Perkins Bidg., Roseburg, Ore.; Res. 238 Cave St., Roseburg, Ore. Charles Henry Libbey, Editor, 30 Squan-tum St., East Milton, Mass. Joseph Fraak McGregory, Professor, Col-gate University, Hamilton, N. Y. Charles Somerby Noyes, Lawyer, 108 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Glen Road, Montclair, N. J. *Charles Hilliard Sawwer, Lawyer and U.

- *Charles Hilliard Sawyer, Lawyer and U. S. Consul, d. Jan. 17, 1906.
- James Turner, Retired, 66 Broadway, New York, N. Y.: Res. 19 West 54th St., New York, N. Y.
- Frank Albert Whiting, Coal and Wood Dealer, Holyoke Coal and Wood Co., 45 Main St., Holyoke, Mass.; Res. 139 Morgan St., Holyoke, Mass.

*Edgar Cope, Clergyman, d. March 28,

- William Frederick Denfield, Lawyer, 112
 William Frederick Denfield, Lawyer, 113
 N. Washington St., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 605 Cherry St., Saginaw, Mich.
 Charles Albert Doubleday, Book Dealer, 30 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Rutherford, N. J.
 William Alvan Knowlton, Lawyer, 77 Summer St. (Room 53), Boston, Mass.; Res. 25 Hancock St., Auburndale, Mass. Mass
- *Russell Thrall Low, Lawyer, d. Sept. 6, 1906.
- *Frank Louis Mellen, Teacher, d. Mar. 14, 1907
- 1907. Starr Jocelyn Murphy, Lawyer, 26 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 20 Pros-pect Terrace, Montclair, N. J. *Daniel Nason, Tawyer, d. Mar. 4, 1911. William Shedd Nelson, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Missionary, Tripoli, Syria. George Gilbert Pond, Dean, School of Natural Science Penn State College

- Natural Science, Penn. State College, State College, Pa. enry Benajah Russell, Editor, Spring-field Homestead Co., Springfield, Mass.
- Henry

1882

- Frederick Arnd, Lawyer, The Rookery Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evanston Golf Club, Evanston, Ill. *Walter Crosford Blanchard, Salesman, d.

- Waiter Crossor Bianchard, Salesman, d. Feb. 26, 1890.
 *George Van Santvoord Camp, Bank Clerk, d. Feb. 2, 1915.
 Gurdon Russell Fisher, Architect, 263 Lake Ave., Newton Highlands, Mass.
 *Frank Dickinson Hastings, Teacher, d.
- Dec. 18, 1882. Seth Ketcham Howes, (Init. by Colgate), Real Estate, 17 Summit Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
- Real Estate, 17 Summit Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 William Travers Jerome, Lawyer, Mem. Jerome, Rand & Kresel, 37 Wall Street, New York, N. Y.; Res. 611 Cathedral Parkway, New York, N. Y.
 Frank Lewis Nason, (Init. by Middle-bury), Geologist and Mining Engineer, West Haven, Ct.
 Frank Charles Partridge, (Init. by Middle-bury). Pres. Vermont Marble Co., Proc-tor, Vt.
 Edward Clark Potter, Sculptor, 108 North St., Greenwich, Ct.
 *Fletcher Datton Proctor, (Init. by Mid-dlebury), Marble Producer, former Gov-ernor of Vermont, d. Sept. 27, 1911.
 Eugene Warren Stoddard, Prin. High School, Vacaville, Cal.
 Frederick Whiting, Physician, 19 West 47th St., New York, N. Y.

1883

- George Byron Foster, Railroad, with Boston & Albany R. R. Co., 325 South Terminal Station, Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 Vernon St., Brookline, Mass.
 Foster Strong Haven, Physician, 115 West 64th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Sherman Sq. Hotel, New York, N. Y.
 George Elleworth Hooker, Civic Sccretary, City Club of Chicago, 315 Plymouth Court, Chicago, 111; Res. 800 South Halsted St., Hull House, Chicago, III.

- *David Brainard Howland, Editor, d. May 27, 1908. John Hart Manning, Teacher, Andover,
- Mass
- Mass. Alexander Dana Noyes, Journalist, New York Evening Post, Editorial Rooms, 20 Vesey St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 260 West 76th St., New York, N. Y. *Charles Edward Rounds, Stenographer, d.
- Feb. 6, 1906.

1884

- Edward Murray Bassett, Lawyer, former Congressman, (Init by Hamilton), Bas-sett, Thompson & Gilpatric, 277 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1716 New-kirk Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Cassius Montgomery Clark, (Init. by Rochester) Lawyer, Peabody, Kan. *Willard Crafts Crocker, Physician, d. Sent 4, 1012

- Sept. 4, 1912. Robert Timothy French, Physician, 69 Alexander St., Rochester, N. Y. Webster Jones, Coffee and Teas, Mem. Jones-Thierbach Co., 447 Battery St., San
- Francisco, Cal. Samuel Fisher Miller, Lawyer, 1493 Broad-way, New York, N. Y. William Place Reynolds, (Init. by Roches-ter) Lawyer, Phanaway, Pierce Co., Wash.
- Wesh. Hamilton Pease Richardson, Machinery, 80 E. Jackson St., Chicago, Ill. John Johnston Robertson, Building Inspec-tor, 56 Hanson Place, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Coeyman Ave., Nutley, N. J. Fred Merwin Smith, Town Treasurer, South Hadley Falls, Mass. Alonso Wilton Whitcomb, Treasurer, 89 Lincoln Park, Worcester, Mass. James Lloyd White, Manufacturer, 280 N. Henry St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1885

- Clarence Mason Austin, Broker, Boston Block, Seattle, Wash. Charles Hill Fessenden, Physician, 34 Pel-ham St, Newton Center, Mass. Herbert Gardner Mank, (Init. by Colby), Clergyman, 556 Haverhill St, Lawrence, Mass.
- Charles McKinstry Nichols, Fire Insurance Broker, 175 W. Jackson St., Chicago, T11.
- *Frank Colby Peabody, Student, d. Nov. 10, 1883. *Jeremiah Bauman Rex, Lawyer, d. Sept.

- Jorian Buuman Ker, Lawyer, d. Sept. 30, 1914.
 Edward Simonda, Interior Decorator, 17 Livingston Place, New York, N. Y.
 Edward Ellims Skeele, Lumber, Mem. Skeele, Roedter Lumber Co., Fisher Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1971 W. 93d St., Chicago, Ill.
 Edwin Starr Tirrell, Jr., Teacher, Nahant, Mass.
- Mass. Bdward Roswell Utley, Physician, River-bank Court, Cambridge, Mass. Wallace Watson Willard, Clergyman, 316
- Galena St., Aurora, Ill.

- *Arthur Warren Barrett, Government
- Clerk. George Massa Bassett, Wool Spinning Ma-chinery, Mem. Johnson & Bassett, 15 Ripley St., Worcester. Mass.



- John Franklin Bickmore, (Init. by Colby), Real Estate, 735 Majestic Bidg., Denver, Col.; Res. 435 Marion St., Denver, Col. James Mack Henry Frederick, Superin-tendent of Schools, Cleveland Board of Education, 1429 Wagar Ave., Lakewood,

- O. *Prancis Boutwell Holt, Y. M. C. A., Sec-retary, d. Oct. 17, 1880. Prederick Burritt Peck, Professor, Lafay-ette College, Easton, Pa. Harry Brown Perine, Machinery merchant, 1000 First Ave., S., Seattle, Wash. Res. 2015 Franklin Ave., Seattle, Wash. John Alden Philbrick, Masons' Materials, Foot E. 97th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 60 N. Mountain Ave., Montclair, N. I.
- *William Franklin Walker, Bank Cashier,
- William Frankin Wilder, Dank Cashler, d. Jan. 24, 1914.
 Harris Hawthorne Wilder, Professor Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
 Robert Archey Woods, Head of South End House, 20 Union Park, Boston, Mass.; Res. 16 Bond St., Boston, Mass.

- Frederick Perley Johnson, Teacher (Principal of High School), Union High School, Hayward, Cal.; Res. 1232 A St., Henry Valentine Jones, Wholesale Hardware Salesman, with Chase, Parker Co., 83 Pearl St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 4 Gay St., Newtonville, Mass.
 Walter Eltinge Merritt, Lawyer, d. Sept. 26 (280)

- Waiter Eitinge Merritt, Lawyer, d. Sept. 26, 1890.
 Alonzo Miles Murphey, Mortgage Loans, Mem. Murphey, Favre & Co., 425 Ex-change Bank Bldg., Spokane, Wash.
 Frank Nelson Nay, Lawyer, Mem. Bates, Nay & Abbott, Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 9 Maple St., Roxbury, Nay 8.
- Mass.; Res. 9 Maple St., Roxbury, Mass.; Res. 9 Maple St., Roxbury, Mass.
 Samuel French Nichols, Manufacturer of R. R. Machinery, 1090 Old Colony Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 409 6th Ave., LaGrange, Ill.
 Edward Bruce Rogers, State of N. Y. Public Service Com., Albany, N. Y.
 Res. 92 Millett St., Albany, N. Y.
 Alfred Luther Struthers, Clergyman, Town-send, Mass.
 George Abner White, General Merchandise, Conner, Mont.
 Walter Porter White, Researcher, Geo-physical Laboratory, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1862 Ingleside Terrace, Washing-ton, D. C.
 Edwin Hunt Whitehill, Teacher, High

- ton, D. C. dwin Hunt Whitehill, Teacher, High School, Watertown, Mass.; Res.: 36 Chester St., Watertown, Mass. Edwin

1888

- Herman Vandenburg Ames, (Init. by Brown), Professor, Dean of Graduate School, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 210 S. 37th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Walter Ellingwood Bunten, Traveling Salesman, 106 Hone St., Kingston, N. Y.
 James Ewing, Physician, Cornell Uni-versity Medical College, New York, N. Y.; Res. 264 W. 57th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edwin Putnam Gleason, Physician, Onset, Mass.

- Mass.

- William Bradley Noyes, Physician, 207 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y. Willson Hamilton Perine, Grain Merchant, Mem. W. H. Perine & Co., 311-13 Postal Telegraph Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1130 Lake Shore Drive, Evanston, Ill. *Arthur Byron Russell, Clergyman, d.

- Arthur Byron Russell, Clergyman, d. 1897.
 Clifton Lucien Sherman, Newspaper Work, The Hartford Courant Co., Hartford, Ct.
 Albert Duff Tillery, Lawyer (County Judge), Perry, Okla.
 Samuel Dezter Warriner, President Lehigh Coal & Navigation Co., 437 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1833 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Ribridge Cutler Whiting, Clergyman, Whit-ing Hall, South Sudbury, Mass.

1880

- *William Edwin Clarke, Lawyer, d. Oct. 6,

- William Edwin Clarke, Lawyer, a. Oct. 9, 1894.
 Elmer Humphrey Copeland, Physician, 168 Elm St., Northampton, Mass.
 Louis Derr, Professor, Mass. Institute of Technology, Boston, Mass.; Res. 83 Centre St., Brookline, Mass.
 Walter Hutchins Dodd, Lawyer, 20 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 296 Park Place, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Thomas Ewing, Lawyer, Frick Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 916 St. James St., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Thomas Arthur Mighill, Chemist, with Stone & Webster, 147 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 301 Huron Ave., Cambridge, Mass.
 Frank Allen Philbrick, Accountant, Drum Deside Cambrid Cam
- Bridge, Mass. Frank Allen Philbrick, Accountant, Drum District, Pacific Gas & Electric Co., Colfax, Cal.
- Colfax, Cal. Eugene Thayer, Physician, 2683 Washing-ton St., Boston, Mass. William Herbert Tingley, Student, d. July 29, 1887.

1890

- Samuel Goddard Austin, Journalist, 2302 Budlong Ave., Los Angelea, Cal.
 Albert Francis Buck, Stoneham, Mass.
 John Mantel Clapp, Professor, Lake For-est College, Lake Forest, Ill.
 Frank William Dewey, (Init. by Lafay-ette), Editor and Publisher, The West-erly Times, Westerly, R. I.; Res. 16 Chestnut St., Westerly, R. I.
 Allen Benjamin MacNeill, Clergyman, Ridgefield Park, N. J.
 *Humphrey Everett Moody, Clerk.
 Prederick William Nolte, Clergyman, Soarkman, Fla.

- Prederick William Nolte, Clergyman, Soarkman, Fla.
 Edwin Ansel Richardson, Advertising Service, with Edwin H. Marsh Adv. Agency, 303 Main St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. Holden, Mass.
 William McElroy Weldon, Lawyer, 27½ N. Main St., Mansfield, O.; Res. 55 Marion Ave., Mansfield, O. Trumbull White, Editor, 242 Creston Ave., New York, N. Y.

- George Stedman Bennett, Clergyman, 54 Langdon St., Cambridge, Mass. Arthur Trull Boutwell, Supt. of Bleaching and Dyeing, Smith & Dove Mfg. Co., Andover, Mass. Theodore Breck, Physician, Brecksville,
- Ohio.

*Herbert Morgan Chase, Lawyer, d. Nov.

- *Herbert Morgan Chase, Lawyer, a. Nov. 10, 1904.
 Ernest Ralph Clark, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 75 Pin-nacle Road, Rochester, N. Y.
 Ralph Wardlaw Crockett, Lawyer, 163 Lisbon St., Lewiston, Me.; Res. 481 Main St., Lewiston, Me.
 Nathaniel Abalino Cutler, Teacher, 296 Walpole St., Norwood, Mass.
 Edward Arthur Dodd, Rector of St. John's Church, Rosebank, Staten Island.
 *Samuel Allen Jacobs, Teacher, d. Apr. 12, 1800.

- 1899.
- Charles Henry Miles, with Edison Electric Illuminating Co., 39 Boylston St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 35 Merriam St., Lex-

- Mars.; Res. 35 Merriam St., Lexington, Mass.
 Andrew Henry Mulnix, Clergyman, 367 Fancuil St., Brighton, Mass.
 William David Plant, Real Estate, d. Mar. 16, 1916.
 William Baker Pyle, Clerk, 313 West 12th St., Wilmington, Del.

1892

Henry Lincoln Ballou, Clergyman, Chester, Vt.

- Norman Seymour Bentley, Lawyer, Mem. King, Bentley & O'Connor, Oswego, N. Y.; Res. 33 West 6th St., Oswego, N. Y.
- *Samuel Parish Boardman, Physician, d.
- Samuel Parish Boardman, Physician, d. June 2, 1906.
 William Erwin Byrnes, Pres. of The Case Hardening Service Co., 406 Park Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 22 Rosalind Ave., E. Cleveland, O.
 Kirk Wilder Holmes, Physician, surgeon D. & R. C. R. R., Minturn, Colo.
 Frank Elbert Jones, Merchant, with F. E. Jones & Son, 62 Curtis St., St. Thomas, Ontario.
- Ontario.
- Ambert George Moody, Clerk and Asst. Treas, of The Northfield School, East Northfield, Mass. George Sloan Raley, Lawyer, 4 Pearl St., Glens Falls, N. Y. Lawrence Watson Strong, Physician, 90 Morningside Dr., New York, N. Y. Harlan Nims Wood, Teacher, 5 Spring St., St. Johnsbury, Vt.

- St. Johnsbury, Vt.

1803

- Thomas Bellows Buffum, Physician, Wal-pole, N. H. Lewis Thomas Byron, Leather Mfr., Wil-liamsport, Md.; Res. Hagerstown, Md. *Brnest Amzi Crockett, Oculist and Aurist,
- Linest Amni Crockett, Ocunst and Annie, d. Sept. 3, 1908.
 Chester Parker Dodge, Hay, Grain and Flour, Mem. A. Dodge & Son Corp., 70 Park St., Beverly, Mass.; Res. 9 Colum-bus Ave., Beverly, Mass.; Warner Duane Hunt, Manufacturer, Mem. Wuest Bauman Hunt Co., Cleveland, O.; Pase Say Sonth Boulevard. Cleveland,

- Res. 9807 South Boulevard, Cleveland, o

- O. Charles Hedges Keating, Lawyer, 74 Sturges Ave., Mansfield, O. Harry Gilbert Kimball, Lawyer, Evans Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 11 Quincy Place, N. E., Washington, D. C. Frank John Raley, Real Estate, 727-8-9 Pittock Block, Portland, Ore.; 375 East 21st St. N. Portland, Ore.

1894

- Nilo Cudworth Burt, Teacher, Pennsylvania Military College, Chester, Pa.; Res. 711 East 14th St., Chester, Pa.; Frank Lowry Clark, University Assistant, Miami University, Oxford, Ohio.
 Charles William Disbrow, (Init. by Hamilton), Teacher East High School, Cleve-land, O.; Res. University Club, Cleve-land, C.; Bidridge, Teacher, Sim-mons College, Boston, Mass.
 Francis Richmond Fletcher, Industrial En-gineer, Mem. Cutler, Fletcher & Co., Inc., 79 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Wellesley Hills, Mass.
 Salem W. Goodale, Physician, 2589 Mis-sion St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Halah Harden Loud, Clergyman, Hamp-stead, N. H.

- Helah Harden Loua, Carro, January, Ober-stead, N. H. Eugene William Lyman, Professor, Ober-lin Theological Seminary, Oberlin, O.; Res. 70 South Cedar Ave., Oberlin, O.; James Camelford MacInnes, Orchardist, White Salmon, Wash. Mark Dearborn Mitchell, Oil Producer, Independence, Kan.
- Independence, Kan. *Benjamin J. Moore, Real Estate, d. Nov.
- 28, 1900.

1805

- *Henry Beers, d. Feb. 22, 1894. Frederic Ledyard Bill, Farmer, Mem. Bill & Daniel, Marstons Mills, Mass. William Burr, (Init. by New York), Teacher, 12418 Chesterfield Ave., Cleve-land.
- Winnin Dy, (Mit. by New Yoky), Teacher, 12418 Chesterfield Ave., Cleve-land, O.
 Moses Taggart Day, Auto Supply, with Federal Auto Supply Ass'n, Inc., 606 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 281 Huntington Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Thornton Jenkins, Teacher at Malden High School, Malden, Mass.; Res. 14 Gelli-neau St., Malden, Mass.; Res. 14 Gelli-neau St., Malden, Mass.
 Charles Blakeslee Law, Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 46 Jerome St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Guido Conti Sleeper Metcalf, 6956 Wallace St., Englewood, Ill.
 Henry Radcliffe Noyes, Lawyer, 198 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 4 Westover Road, Montclair, N. J.
 Charles Ray Otis, Physician, Main and Hollister Sts., Dundee, N. Y.

1806

- Frelon Eugene Bolster, Clergyman, minis-ter of Manor Church (Dutch Reformed), 350 West 26th St., New York, N. Y. •Henry Nelson Bullard, Clergyman, d.

- Henry Neison Builara, Ciergyman, w Feb. 13, 1908.
 William Lee Corbin, Associate Professor of English, Wells College, Aurora, N. Y. George Edward Hurd, Lawyer, Men. Nor-ris & Hurd, 3-8 Odd Fellows Bldg., Great Falls, Mont., 727 Fourth Ave., North, Great Falls, Mont.
 Herbert Leslie Kimball, Farmer, North-boro Massa.
- North, Great Falls, Mont. Herbert Lealie Kimball, Farmer, North-boro, Mass. Henry Mansfield Loud, Insurance, with Provident Life and Trust Co., of Phila-delphia, 316 Merchants National Bank Bidg.. Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 6456 Roble Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Nathan Dunphe Loud, Shoe Salesman, with Chas. A. Eaton Co., Brockton, Mass.; Res. 116 Adams St., North Ab-ington, Mass.

Digitized by Google

- John Wheeler Lumbard, Supt. of Schools, High School Bldg., White Plains, N. Y.; Res. 8 Lenox Ave., White Plains, N. Y. George Ernest Meriam, Clergyman; Res. Mt. Kisco, N. Y. Joseph Edward Merriam, Lawyer, Real Estate, and Insurance, Mem. Merriam & Ticknor, Mount Kisco, N. Y. Edward Franklin Perry, Physician, 56 Elm St. Putnam, Ct.; Res. 116 Grove St., Putnam, Ct.; Res. 116 Grove St., Putnam, Ct.; Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 246 Parker Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; James Dexter Taylor, Clergyman (Mis-sionary), Impolweni, Natal, South Africa.

William John Ballou, Clergyman, Ludlow,

- Vt. Mason Boutwell, Mining Geologist with Phelps, Dodge & Co., Howard-Can-field Bidg., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Res. 1227 De La Vina St., Santa Barbara, John Cal.
- Cal. Robert Thomas Elliott, Teacher, in Classical High School, 33 Berwick St., Worcester, Mass. Walter Burton Ford, Professor of Mathe-matics, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 904 Forest Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich. Arthur Herbert Kimball, Physician, The Farragut, Washington, D. C.; Res. 618 North Carolina Ave., Washington, D. C. Arthur Monroe, Lawyer, Spencer, Mass. Ernest Chandler Morse, Lawyer, Putnam, Ct.

- Ct.
- Ci. Robert Gilbert Perry, Lawyer, 55 John St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 5 Verona Place, Brooklyn, N. Y. Harry Sherman Rowe, Printer, 26 Dock Sq., Boston, Mass.; Res. 316 Hyde Park Ave., Forest Hills, Mass. George Albert Swertfager, 4106 Lake Park Ave., Chicago, Ill. Warren Hastinge Young, Physician, Lit-tle Falls, N. J.

1808

- *Charles Allen Boyd, (Init. by Brown), Teacher, d. Feb. 11, 1911. Haven Darling Brackett, Professor, Clark College, Worcester, Mass.; Res. 113 Woodland St., Worcester, Mass. Ralph Nathaniel Bryant, Reporter, Real Estate Fidelity Building, Portland, Me.; Res. 143 Beacon St., Portland, Me. Charles Gillette Burd. Clergyman, First Cong. Church, 255 Orange Road, Mont-clair, N. J. Charles Augustus Candee, Manager, with F. W. Woolworth Co., 607 East Main St., Lancaster, Q.

- Chaines Aukustus caldes, Malagei, Will F. W. Woolworth Co., 607 East Main St., Lancaster, O.
 Alfred Thurston Child, Assayer, 28 Hoyt St., Stamford, Ct.
 Henry Irving Everett, Publisher, with the Plimpton Press, Norwood, Mass.; Res.
 8 Morse Ave., Norwood, Mass.; Res.
 8 Morse Ave., Norwood, Mass.; Res.
 8 Morse Ave., Norwood, Mass.
 Sammel Benson Furbish, Treasurer of Bow-doin College, Brunswick, Me.
 Harry Parker Greeley, Lawyer, 86 Main St., Nashua, N. H.; Res. 24 Manches-ter St., Nashua, N. H.; Merchant, Pem-berville, O.
 *Seymour Ely Straight, Merchant, d.
 Henry Edwards Tobey, Lawyer, Mem.

Ross, Tobey & Marshall, 66 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1461 East 13th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1800

- 1899
 Ralph Walton Botham, Lawyer, with Casualty Company of America, 68 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 619 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Lewis Bodman Canterbury, 815 43rd St., Rock Island, II.
 Paul Putnam Gaylord, Sales Mgr. for Kentitocky of Burroughs Adding Machine Co. 10 South 4th St., Louisville, Ky.; Res. 429 Walter Hodges Glipatric, Lawyer, Mem. Bassett, Thompson & Glipatric, ar77 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 477 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 477 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 477 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 484 St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Bruce Freary Halaey, Oakfield, N. Y.
 George Allen Howe, Lawyer, Mem. Meeler & Howe, 2015 Federal St., Bronk, Glis Reed, Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.
 Rodney Wiley Roundy, Clergyman, First Cong. Church, 64 Washington St., Keene, N. H.
 Sanales Whidden Stowell, Accident and Liability Insurance, with Fidelity & Scaualty Co. of New York, 94 Liberty 54, New York, N. Y.; Res. 123 East. 786 St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 128 Encode, 186 St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 198 Weither St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 199 Weither St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 199 We
- 1000
- Osmond Jesse Billings, Clergyman, Three Rivers, Mass.
- Osmond Jesse Duings, Correst, Mass. Rivers, Mass. Loriman Percival Brigham, Insurance, with Jas. T. Phelps Co., 159 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 31 O'Neil St., Hudson, Mass. Francis Ober Conant, Real Estate and In-surance, 4 Postoffice Sq., Boston, Mass.; Res. Brookhaven, Mississippi. Elmer Noble Curtis, Stock Clerk, Baker Extract Co., Springfield, Mass.; Res. Wastfield, Mass.

- Elmer Noble Curtis, Stock Clerk, Baker Extract Co., Springfield, Mass.; Res. Westfield, Mass.
 Edward Payson Davis, Metropolitan Dist. Mgr., with Fels & Co., 100 Hudson St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 131 West 130th St., New York, N. Y.
 Everett Edward Green, Manufacturer, with Gail-Webb Mfg. Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. Elma, N. Y.
 George Putnam Sumner, Abington, Ct.

- George Miller Bartlett, Mechanical Envin-eer, with Diamond Chain and Mfg. Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2609 N. Dela-ware St., Indianapolis, Ind. Howard Francis Bidwell, Freight Claim Agent, B. & M. R. R., North Station, Boston, Mass.; Res. 426 Warren St., Winchester, Mass. Willard Winthrop Everett, Advertising Copy Writer, wth Musical Instrument Sales Co., 11 West 36th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 141 Midland Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J. Jeremiah Francis Ganey, Tremont St., Peabody, Mass.
- Peabody, Mass. Edwin Chester Hawley, (Init. by Hamil-

- ton), Teacher, High School of Commerce Annex, 120 W. 46th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 523 W. 123rd St., New York, N. Y. Ralph Chipman Hawley, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Professor, Yale Forest School, New Haven, Ct.; Res. 200 Maple St., New Haven, Ct.; Res. 200 Maple St., New Haven, Ct. William Whitheld Lamb, Teacher, Manual Training High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 952 East 13th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Harry Burnett Miller, Business with Keith Paper Co., Turners Falls, Mass. *Estes Burnett Sanford, Bookkeeper, d. Sept. 12, 1906.

- Sept. 12, 1906. Guy Frederick Swinnington, Lawyer, 411 Carl Bldg., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 15 Won-son Court, Troy, N. Y.

- Wilber Ambrose Anderson, Commission Broker, Mem. Anderson & Fuley, 800 Timken Building, San Diego, Cal.; Res. 235 Fourth St. San Diego, Cal.
 Percy Wilson Blanchard, Fire Insurance, 8:8-9 Yeon Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 239 East 53rd St., Portland, Ore.
 Harold Caverly, Lawyer, 18 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res.: 59 Pinkney St., Boston, Mass.
 Clifford Forrest Chamberlain, Merchant.

- Boston, Mass.; Res.: 59 FIRKUEY SL, Boston, Mass. Clifford Forrest Chamberlain, Merchant, Mem. Chamberlain & Barnes, Stur-bridge, Mass. Philip Russell Cook, Lawyer, 51 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 133 West 94th St., New York, N. Y. Franklin Barber Pease, Leaf Tobacco, with Steane Hartman Co., Inc., 252 Laurel St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 75 Tremont St., Hartford, Ct. Hartford, Ct. William Sanford Piper, Farmer, Holden,

- William Sanford Piper, Farmer, Holden, Mass.
 Henry Denison Randall, Electrical En-gineer, 525 Seventh Ave., Salt Lake City, U.
 William Reid, Clergyman, 61 Oak St., Hyde Park, Mass.
 Meredith Newcomb Stiles, Journalist, with The Associated Press, 51 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 719 8th Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 William Henry Swift, Jr., Manager Rail-way and Lighting Dep't, with Westing-house Electric Co., 121 E. Baltimore St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 3410 Fair-view Ave., Baltimore, Md.
 Dwight Larcom Woodberry, Grocer, 56 Parsons St., West Newton, Mass.

1003

- Alfred Lincoln Armsby, Electrical Con-tractor, Milbury, Mass. Glidden Bryant, Newcastle, Maine. William Francis Conant, Master Printer, with Brookline Print, 18 Davis Ave., Brookline, Mass.; Res. 173 Appleton St., Arlington Heights, Mass. Joaeph Cressy DeWolf, Editor, 37 Oxford St., Worcester, Mass. John Mustapha Hinds, Clergyman, New-castle. Neb.

- castle, Neb. Raymond Watson Jones, Teacher, Han-over, N. H. William Robinson Lyman, Physician, Worthington, Mass. Thad Weed Riker, Professor, University of Texas, Austin, Texas.

Frederic Nathaniel Stone, Patent Exam-iner, U. S. Patent Office, Washington, D. C.; Res. 3021 Macomb St., Washing-ton, D. C.

1004

- Ralph C. Amidon, Traveling Salesman, with The H. B. Claffin Corp., New York, N. Y.
 Arthur Farwell Dodge, Shoe Manufacturer, at Bow cor. Park St., Beverly, Mass.; Res. 75 Lovett St., Beverly, Mass.; John William Davis Grant, Advertising, 233 Ridge Road, Rutherford, N. J.
 Layton S. Hawkins, Specialist in Agricul-tural Education, State Education Dep't, Albany, N. Y.
 *George Horatio Hoyt, Clergyman, d. Oct. 26, 1013.
- *George Horaco and a Constant and a Constant and America and Ameri

- cester, Mass. Francis Epsphroditus Whitmore, Cost Ac-countant, with Libbey Glass Co., 2631 Parkwood Ave., Toledo, O.

1905

- William Raiguel Benedict, Mining Engin-eer, Alvarado Mining & Milling Co., Parral, Mexico.
 Arthur James Derbyshire, Clergyman, North Cong. Church, Haverhill, Mass. Res. 37 Arlington St., Haverhill, Mass.
 William Davis Eaton, Artist, 7 Jerome St., Somerville, Mass.
 Edward Hall Gardner, Assistant Professor, University of Vacconsin Medicon Wis

- university of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res.: 1924 Kendall Ave., Madison, Wis. Albert Frank Noble, Petroleum, with The Texas Co., 120 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 4 Jenison St., Newtonville, Mass
- Paul Willard Norton, Architectural En-gineer, with Maginnis & Walsh, 100 Boylston, St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Dover, Mass.
- Dover, Mass. John Joseph Raftery, with Western Elec-tric Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 42 Rockland Ave., Park Hill, Yonkers, N. Y. Royal Paul Richardson, Teacher, Hope St., High School, Providence, R. I.; Res.
- nigh School, Frovidence, K. I.; Kes. Dighton, Mass. Alfred Edward Roberts, Teacher, High School, Yonkers, N. Y.; Res. 6 Pros-pect Drive, Yonkers, N. Y. *Nelson Cornelius Simms, d. Apr. 3, 1911.

1906

- Philip Ashley Bridgman, Insurance, Mem. Bridgman & Bridgman, Sterns Bldg., Springfield, Mass.; Res. Belchertown, Mass.

- Mass. George Bradley Carter, Teacher, Collegiate School, 241 West 77th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 418 West 118th St., New York, N. Y. James Bailey Cross, Physician, 504 Gen-eral Electric Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y. Res. 423 Potomac Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Everett Francis Dodge, Salesman, with Julius Kallman Co., 63 South St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. Montserrat, Beverly, Mass. Mass.

Digitized by Google

- Edgar Wilson Glasgow, Dry Goods, Mem. Glasgow Bros., 125½ Steward Ave., Jackson, Mich. Clifton Rumery Hall, Assistant Professor, Princeton University, 451 Cuyler Hall, Princeton, N. J.; Res. 20 Conant St., Danver, Mass.

- Clifton Rumery Hall, Assistant Professor, Princeton University, 451 Cuyler Hall, Princeton, N. J.; Res. 20 Conant St., Danvers, Mass.
 Clinton Harold Hartsell, New York Telephone Co., District Traffic Chief, Utica, N. Y.; Res. 6 Huntington Pl., New Hartford, N. Y.
 Gordon Milne Howe, Baking, with The Howe Bakery, 153 South 4th Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.; Kes. 126 North Colum-bus Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Clifford Benson Lewis, Broker, 853 Old South Bildg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 48 Kidder Ave., West Somerville, Mass.
 Charles Edward Pethybridge, Teacher, Tabor Academy, Marion, Mass.; Res. Tabor Hall, Marion, Mass.; Res. Toton Ives Snyder, Teacher, Newark Academy, Newark, N. J.
 Frederick Gilles Thayer, Advertising (Trade Journalism), with Rogers & At-wood Pub. Co. 683 Atlantic Ave., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 60 Willow St., Wol-laston, Mass.
 Edwin Arthur Wright, 31 Pearl St., Somerville, Mass.
- Somerville, Mass.

- 1907
 Theodore Benton Averill, 10 Prospect Ave. Flushing, N. Y.
 Harold Harvey Comins, Commercial Teacher, at Boston Clerical School, Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 9 Irvington St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Walter Austin Mulvihill, Lawver, with White & Case, 14 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1341 Bedford Ave., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
 Henry Sanford Osborn, Contractor, Red-ding Ridge, Ct.
 Herbert Hall Palmer, Teacher, High School of Commerce, Boston, Mass.; Res. Sharon, Mass.
 Franklin Townsend Seaman. Real Estate, Sec'ty of M. Morganthau Jr. Co., 95 Libertv St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Bayside Boulevard, Bayside, N. Y.

1008

- Lyman Foster Black. Publishing and Print-ing, Bus. Mgr., Elgin Daily News, Elgin, Jll.; Res. 770 Highland Ave., Elgin, TIL.
- III.
 Lonnie Grant Feagans. Mem. Feagans & Co., Los Angeles. Cal.
 William Haller. (Init. by Columbia).
 Teacher. Columbia University, New York. N. Y.: Res. 603 West 139th St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Hubbard Keyes. Principal of High School. Millbury. Mass.
 John McChensey Clargeman New Russia
- School. Millbury. Mass. John McChesney, Clergyman, New Russia, N. Y.
- Frederick Allen Waite, Concord Junction, Mass.

1000

Sidney Roval Bennett, Manager with Na-tional Milk Sugar Co., Bainbridge, N. Y. Arthur Edward Bristol, Lawyer, 43 Ex-

change Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. 195 Hillside Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J. *Horace Wright Calkins, d. Dec. 26, 1909. DeWitt Atkins Clark, Life Insurance, 1105 American Bank, Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4338 19th Ave., N. E., Seattle,

- Res. 4338 19th Ave., ... Wash. Daniel Joseph Coyne, Jr., (Init. by Chi-cago), Mem. Coyne Bros., Commission Merchant, 119 W. So. Water St., Chi-cago, III.; Res. 1258 Columbia Ave., Chicago, III. George Dowd, Farmer, Madison, Conn. Sheldon David Dunlap, Wholesale Paper & Twine, 110 Washington Ave.,

- Sheldon David Dunlap, wholesale rapes & Twine, 110 Washington Ave., Batavia, N. Y. James Silas Elting, Farmer, R. D., Hart-wick, N. Y. Fred Raymond Gilpatric, Steel Goods, Míg. with The Stanley Works, New Britain, Ct.; Res. 145 Black Rock Ave., New Britain, Ct.

- Ct.; Res. 145 Black KOCK Ave., Ivew Britain, Ct. Edward Nute Goodwin, Lawyer, 43 Ex-change Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. 200 Hillside Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J. Philip King, Congregational Minister, 290 N. Academy Ave., Provo, Utah. Donald Dana McKay, Bond Salesman with Harris, Forbes & Co., Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Home Add. Belpre, O. "George Hewitt Plough, Student, d. May 12. 1008.
- Bert Nichols Smith, Telephone Engineer, with Bell Telephone Co., Springfield, Mo.; Res. 509 St. Louis St., Spring-field, Mo.
 Harold Ladd Smith, Ass't Purchasing Agent, Vermont Marble Co., Proctor, Vt.

1010

- Harold Edmund Bardwell, Automobile Engineer, Gadabout Motor Corp., Badger Ave., Newark, N. J.; Res. 131 St. Marks Place, New Brighton, N. Y.
 Joseph Daniel Brownell, President, North-land College, Ashland, Wis.; Res. 130T Second Ave., W. Ashland, Wis.
 Harold Sims Carter, Corn Products, with Corn Products Refining Co., 17 Battery Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1049 Sterling Place, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Harris Lorenzo Corev, Adv. Mgr., Cham-pion Spark Plug Co., Toledo, O.; Res. 622 Tennyson Place, Toledo, O.
 Carroll Salem Daniels, with R. G. Dun & Co., 320 E. Fulton St., Grand Rapids, Mich. Harold Edmund Bardwell, Automobile En-

- Co., Mich.
- Mich. Clarence Francia. Michigan Representative Corn Products Refining Co., 827 Ford Bildg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 102 Com-monwealth Ave., Detroit, Mich. Henry Albert Pratt. Real Estate, with Conway-Bogue Realty Investment Co., 524 17th St., Denver, Col.; Res. 1365 Adams St., Denver, Col. William Robert Stonesifer, 6 Pine St., Steelton. Pa.
- Steelton, Pa. Charles Russell Sumpf. Sup't of Schools. Seymour Public Schools, Seymour, Ct
- Elbert Brinkerhoff Monroe Wortman. Ad-vertising, with H. F. Lesan Advertising Agency, 440 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 40 Watson Ave., East Orange, N. J.

1011

Richard Peter Abele, (Jnit. by Swarth-More), Law Student, Columbia Univer-

- DELIA OFSILC
 sity, 610 W. 115th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 121 McIntire Ave., Zanes-rille, O.
 William Bancker Bailey, Law Student, with Bowers & Sands, 46 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 260 Hancock
 St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Norman Lee Baldwin, Insurance, with Conkling, Price & Webb, 175 W. Jack-son Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 341 Pleas-ant St., Oak Park, Ill.
 Robert Longley Bridgman, Life Insurance, Conn. Mutual Life Ins. Co., 631 Farm-ington Ave., Hartford, Ct.
 Howard Ross Haviland, Pianist and Teacher, P. O. Box, 552, Stamford, Ct.
 Bimer Wilson Henofer, Insurance, Travel-ers Insurance Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 55 Holly St., Cranford, N. J.
 Campbell Marvin, Real Estate, Candy and Library, Mem. Campbell Marvin & Co., 1462 E. 57th St., Mem. Marvin & Shef-field, 6156 Cottage Grove Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5830 Washington Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Braest Ravienta, (Init. by Swarth-
- III.; Res. 5830 Washington Ave., Chicago, III.
 Ernest Marion Roberts, (Init. by Swarthmore), Head of Physical Ed. Dep't, Brockton Schools, 86 Morse Ave., Brockton, Mass.; Res. The Cheston, Brockton, Mass.; Res. The Cheston, Brockton, Mass.; Lee Dutton Van Woert, Lawyer, Mem. Thompson & Van Woert, Onconta, N. Y.; Res. 20 Walnut St., Onconta, N. Y.
 Edmund Sumner Whitten, Teacher, Country Day School of Boston, Newton, Mass.

- *John Hallock Deming, Student, d. June

- *John Hallock Deming, Student, d. June 15, 1912.
 Mac Viacent Edds, Director of Playground at Huntington, N. Y. Res. 33 S. 12th Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 John Emberton Holmes, Silverware, c/o Oneida Community Limited, Oneida, N. Y.; Res. Kenwood, N. Y
 Isaac Spalding Keeler, Mfg. of Auto. Hardware, Keeler Brass Co., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 227 College Ave., S. E., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 *Henry Foster Lee, d.
 William Baker Norris, Jr., Student at Georgetown Law School, 30 Octavia, Washington, D. C.; Res. 2012 Clay St., St. Joseph, Mo.
 Walter Stuart Orr, 14 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Orris Mills, N. Y.
 Wayland Hall Sanford, Student of Law, Phi Delta Phi House, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 2432 East 1st St., Duluth, Minn.
 Wynne Chard Stevens, Teacher, Clinton, Conn.
 Philip Layton Turner, Medical Student, Cornell Univ. Medical College, New York, N. Y.; Res. 16 10th St., Elm-hurst, L. I., N. Y.
 Clifford Hall Vroom, Shipping Clerk, with N. H.: Res. 8 Center St., Exeter, N. H.
 Reymond Thomas Wheaton, Farmer and Builder, Wheaton Bidg. and Lumber Co., Putnam, Conn.; Res. 27 Park St., Putnam, Conn.

1013

Frederick Cook Ambrose, (Init. by New York), with N. Y. Trust Co., 26 Broad

St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Park Hill, Yonkers, N. Y.

- St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Park Hill, Yonkers, N. Y.
 Herbert Charles Alem, Jr., Wholesale Lumber, with C. C. Slaght Lumber Co., Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. Cawdersport, Pa.
 Presson Rogers Bassett, Chemist, with Sperry Gyroscope Co., 126 Nassau St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Louis Goldsborough Caldwell, Law Stu-dent, Northwestern Univ. Law School, 31 West Lake St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 130 So. East Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Chauncey Paul Carter, Government official with Bureau of Foreign & Domestic Commerce, Washington, D. C.; Res. 3928 P. St. N. W., Washington, D. C.
 Howard Charles Harding, Sales Dep't, The Ohio Brass Co., Mansfield, O.; Charles Lindley Johnston, Jr., Broker, with F. S. Smithers & Co., 44 Exchange Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 322 Han-cock St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Herschel Scott Konold, with Ludlow Manu-facturing Asso., Ludlow, Mass-so6-507 First Natl. Bk. Bldg., Johnstown, Pa.
 Harold Henry, Plough, Graduate Student,

- Рa.

- Pa.
 Harold Henry Plough, Graduate Student, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2805 Creston Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Frank Monroe Smith, 77 West Main St., Frenchold, N. J.
 Judah Edgar Voorhees, Dry Goods, J. E. Williams & Co., 313 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 319 Park St., Upper Montclair, N. J.

- John Dawson Dickson, Law Student, De-pot St., Angelica, N. Y. Royal Firman, Boots and Shoes, with Mar-shall Field & Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 202 North Kenilworth Ave., Oak Park, T11.

- North Kenilworth Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Prederick Raymond Haller, Telephone En-gineer, with Southern New England Telephone Co., Stamford, Conn.; Res. 36 Schuyler Ave., Stamford, Conn.; Res. 10 Upton St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 19 Upton St., Boston, Mass.; Home Add.; 25 Woodside Ave., Amherst, Mass.
 Walter Howard McGay, Chicago & North-western R. R., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 416 N. Harvey Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Stanwood Miller, Secretary, Henry F. Miller & Sons Piano Co., 395 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 32 Hardy Ave., Watertown, Mass. George Verdi Morse, Wholesale and Retail Lumber, W. A. Fuller Lumber Co., 1179-1203 Main St., Clinton, Mass. Nathan Dumont Potter, Artist, care of Art Students League of N. Y., 215 West 57th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 108 North St., Greenwich, Conn.
 Arthur Stahman, Corn Products Refining Co., 17 Battery Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. 194 Lenox Road, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 George Edward Washburn, with the Ver-mont Marble Co., Proctor, Vt.; Res. Box 83, Proctor, Vt.



- George Cleveland Bratt, Teacher, Robert College, Constantinople, Turkey; Home Add.: 828 Bridge St., Grand Rapids, Add. : Mich.
- George Douglas Ciapperton, Student, 317 Lafayette Ave., N. E., Grand Rapids, Mich.

- Lafayette Ave., N. E., Grand Rapids, Mich. Phillips Foster Greene, Student, Harvard Medical School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 135 Bellevue Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. John Donald Hird, 1806 Lamont St., N. W., Washington, D. C. Edwin Harold Konold, Mail order Busi-ness with Sears, Roebuck & Co., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. Ludlow, Mass. Francis Chandler Newton, Student, Har-vard Medical School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 56 Linden St., Reading, Mass. Stuart Eugene Price, Clerk, with The Orr, Brown & Price Co., Columbus, O.; Res. 700 Bryden Road, Columbus, O.; Res. 700 Bryden Road, Columbus, O. Edward Alfred Van Valkenburgh, Grad. Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. Greene, N. Y. Arthur Hoyt Washburn, Teacher, Robert College, Constantinople, TurRey; Home Add: 377 Marlborough St., Boston, Mass. Philip Francis Whitten, Teacher, Moses Brown School, Providence, R. 1.; Res. 305 Locust St., Holyoke, Mass.

Edward Deming Andrews, Student; Res.

- Edward Deming Andrews, Student; Res. 42 Clinton Ave., Pittsfield, Mass.
 Harold Volk Andrews, with Berkshire Hardware Co., Pittsfield, Mass.; Res. 42 Clinton Ave., Pittsfield, Mass.
 William Albert Bowers, Secretary, Mechanics Bidg, and Loan Co., Mansfield, O.; Res. 490 Park Ave., W. Mansfield, O.;

- O. Herbert Greene Bristol, with the Frank Seaman Co. of N. Y., 130 W. 32d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 76 Highland Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J. Scott Milross Buchanan, Asso. Grad. Sec-retary Amherst College Christian Assn., Amherst, Mass.; Res. White Terrace, Pittsfield, Mass. Charles Noble Church, Student at Ver-mont Univ. Medical School, Burlington, Vt.
- Theodore Read Dayton, Student; Res. R. F. D. 41, Georgetown, Ct. Lewis Manafield Knapp, Student; Res.
- Groton, Mass. dcliffe Dana
- Radcliffe Dana Noyes, Student, Res. Glen Road, Montclair, N. J. Samuel. Smith Osborn, Student; Res.
- Reading Ridge, Ct. Winthrop Hiram Smith, Student, Res.

54 North Main St., South Hadley Falls, Mass. Alfred Hamlin Washburn, Asso. Grad. Secretary Amherst College Christian Assn., Amherst, Mass.; Res. Manches-ter Mass. Assn., Am ter, Mass.

1917

- Waldo Boynton Ames, Student at Univ. of Illinois, Champaign, Ill.; Res. 331
 W. Harvey Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Prederick Drake Bell, Student; Res. 880
 W. 180th St., New York, N. Y.
 Ralph Buffum Bristol, Student; 76 High-land Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Theodore Ivimey, Student; Res. 60 Clin-ton Place, New York, N. Y.
 Bradford Fisher Kimball, Student; Res.

- Amherst, Mass. Cyril Francis Norton, Student; Res. 111 North St., Northampton, Mass. Paul Harwood Plough, Student; Res. 2805 Creston Ave., New York, N. Y.

1018

Charles Henry Bratt, Student; 828 Bridge St., Grand Rapids, Mich. Richard Kenneth Godwin, Student; Res.

- Richard Kenneth Godwin, Student; Res. Amherst, Mass. Edward Barrows Greene, Student; Res. 135 Bellevue Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. Theodore Meyer Greene, Student; Res. 130 East College St., Oberlin, O. Frederic Mathews, Student; Res. 25 La-fayette St., White Plains, N. Y. Walter Richardson Peabody, Student; Res. 40 Cole Ave., Providence, R. I. Marshall Elbert Roberts, Student, Ohio State Univ., Columbus, O.; Res. 24 E. 17th St., Columbus, O.; Res. 24 E. 17th St., Columbus, O.; Res. 2542 Creston Ave., New York, N. Y. Philip Newell Youtz, Student; Res. 165 North St., Auburn, N. Y.

- Otto Emil Freer, Student; Res. 63 West Ontario St., Chicago, Ill. Willard Lealey Godwin, Student; Res. 5 Dana St., Amherst, Mass. Joseph Martin Lyman, Student; Res. 111 Pine St., Florence, Mass. Thomas Palm Pitré, Student; Res. 30 Grand St., Seymore, Ct. Charles Scott Porter, Student; Res. 38 Kensington Ave., Northampton, Mass. Lincoln Bardwell Smith, Student; Res. 54 N. Main St., So. Hadley Falls, Mass. Henry Barrett Staples, Student; Res. 121 E. Ferry St., Buffalo, N. Y. Joseph Francis Vogelius, 'Jr., Student, Res. 49 Fremont St., Bloomfield, N. J.

Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.

Established 1857; Inactive 1862-1893; Re-established 1893; 32 Classes; 286 Members.

Roll of Members

. •

1858

*William Allen Abbott, Lawyer, d. May

20, 1913. *Lysander Hill, Lawyer, d. Nov. 2, 1914. *George Robinson McIntyre, Lawyer, d.

George Robinson McLutyre, Lawyer, C. Nov. 16, 1863.
Edwin Reed, Author, d. Oct. 13, 1908.
Issiah Perley Smith, Clergyman, 41 Prospect St., Lawrence, Mass.
Ellis Spear, Lawyer, Mcm. Spear, Middleton, Donaldson & Spear, Victor Bildg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1851 Lamont St., Washington, D. C.

1860

- *Edwin Alphonso Harlow, Missionary, d. Oct. 28, 1911. *Levi Randlett Leavitt, Farmer, d. June
- 14, 1905. Winthrop Norton, Soldier, d. Sept. 20, 1863. *Charles Fox Penney, Clergyman, d. May
- *James Liddell Phillips, Missionary, d. June 25, 1895. *E61
- *John Edward Butler, Lawyer, d. June 25, 1889. James Briarr Cochrane, Physician and
- Farmer, Dover, Me. *Nelson Perley Cram, Soldier, d. Sept. 18,
- 1862
- *Edward Payson Loring, (Init. by Colby). Lawyer and State Official, d. Oct. 30, 1894.
- *Albert DeForest Palmer, Clergyman, d. Jan. 27, 1910. *Gustavus Steward Palmer, Dentist, d. Oct.
- 16, 1888. *George Loring Pierce, Physician, d.
- Corge 22, 1914.
 Louriston Lloyd Purinton, Farmer, d. Nov. 15, 1902.
 *Reuben Augustus Rideout, Teacher, d.

- Feb. 24, 1902.
 *Henry Sutton Burgess Smith, Physician, d. Oct. 31, 1894.
 Sylvanus Dexter Waterman, School Su-perintendent, 2625 Central Ave., Ala-medo Col. meda, Cal.

1869

*William Albert Hobbie, Farmer, d. Aug.

- 3, 1907. *Samuel Wiggin Pearson, Manufacturer, d.
- June 2, 1912. John Melvin Pease, Clergyman, 2630 Third St., San Diego, Cal. Marcus Wight, Masonic Home, Charlton,
- Mass.

1863

- *Stephen Jones Coffin, d. Dec. 28, 1905. *Andrew Robinson Gidding Smith, Phy-sician, d. Feb. 2, 1911. *Isaiah Trufant, Teacher, d. July 21, 1899.

1803

Herbert Lindsay McCann, Clergyman, (Init. by Colby), 382 Stevens Ave., Port-land, Me.

1894

- Harry Edgar Bryant, Teacher, 22 Prescott St., Newtonville, Mass.
 George Curtis Littleheld, Physician, 160 S. Main St., Webster, Mass.
 Charles Edward Merritt, Insurance, 290 N. Bay St., Manchester, N. H.
 Andrew Urquhart Ogilvie, Clergyman, Congregational Church, Third St., Elkhart, Ind.; Res. 1017 W. Lexington Ave., Elkhart, Ind.

1805

Archie Guy Axtell, Clergyman, Blanche Kellogg Institute, Santurce, Porto Rico.
 Harry Bertram Russ.
 George Curtis Webber, Lawyer, 11 Turner St., Auburn, Me.; Res. 54 Western Promenade, Auburn, Me.

- Homer Ralph Blodgett, Business, 1704 W. 101st St., Chicago, Ill. *Frank Emerson Bradbury, Lawyer, d.
- Nov. 3, 1914. John Emerson Burbank, Farmer, Strong,
- Me.
- Herbert Otis Clough, Teacher, Deep River, Ct.
- Ct. Brnest Monroe Davis, United States Custom Office, Frenchville, Me. John Edwin Frost, Insurance, with John Hancock, Mutual Life Insurance Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 49 Federal St., David Mass. Hanco, Mas. Boston, Mass.
- Boston, Mass. Howard Gilpatrick, Clergyman, First Con-gregational Church, Hardwick, Mass.
- Wallace Seymour Mitchell, Journalism, 13 Monument Sc., Portland, Me.; Res. 70 Concord St., Portland, Me.
- Robert Orange Small, School Superintend-ent, 70 Dane St., Beverly, Mass.
- Albert Perley Ward, Public Accountant, Mem. Ward, Fisher & Co., 536 Gros-venor Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. W. Barrington, R. I.

Samuel Page Ackley, Heating and Ventil-ating, Engineer, with B. F. Sturtevant Co., 759 Monadnock Bldg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 3241 Garfield Ave., Alameda, Cal. *George Samuel Bean, Law Student, d.

- Jan. 5, 1899. Orville Leon Hanlon, Physician, Ridlonville, Me.

ville, Me. Archie Sherman Harriman, Teacher, 6 High St., Middlebury, Vt. James Howard Horne, Business, Wolfboro Falls, N. H. Frederic Parker, Clergyman, Sherman Mills, Me. Joseph Snow Stetson, Dentist, 98 Maine St., Brunswick, Me. *Edward Kent Tapley, Student, d. Mar. 17, 1806.

17, 1896.

1898

- 1893 Arthur Winfield Blake, Business, 207 York St., Portland, Me.; Res. 212 Vaughan St., S. Portland, Me. John Wilbur Condon, Journalism, "The Union" Manchester, N. H. Clarence Elery Eaton, Stenographer, with Berlin Mills Co., Portland, Me.; Res. 849 Congress St., Portland, Me. Guy Charles Howard, (Init. by Tufts), Publisher, c/o J. H. Cochrane, Moore Ave., Hempstead, N. Y. Clarence Fairbanks Kendall, Physician, 60 South St., Biddeford, Me. Harry Raymond McIntire, Farmer, R. F. D. "D." Biddeford, Me. Joseph Ernest Odiorne, Physician, North Whitefield, Me. John Andrew Scott, Teacher, Ellsworth, Me.

- Me. Guy Heydon Sturgis, Lawyer, Mem. Stur-pis & Chaplin, 415 Congress St. Port-land, Me.; Res. 413 Cumberland Ave., Portland, Me. Edwin Kimball Welch, Principal, Coe's Northwood Academy, Northwood Centre, N H
- N. H.

1800

- Frank Leslie Dutton, Lawyer, 317 Water St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 52 Sewall St., Augusta, Me. Frederic Arthur Fogg, Teacher, d. Nov.

- Frederic Arthur Fogg, learner, u. 1907.
 R. 1915.
 Edwin Samuel Hadlock, Railroading, last known address, St. Louis, Mo.
 Loton Drew Jennings, Lawyer, 20 Pem-berton St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 998 Beacon St., Newton Center, Mass.
 Francis Lewis Lawertu, Teacher, The Hill School, Pottstown, Pa.; Res. 911 High St., Pottstown, Pa.
 Henry Edward Marston, Physician, Pitts-field, Me.
 Charles Henry Merrill, Physician, Lynn.
- Charles Henry Merrill, Physician, Lynn, Mass.
- Mass. Everett Wilmot Varney, Lawyer, with United Shoe Machinerv Co., \$12 Al-bany Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 93 Homer St., Newton Center, Mass. 93

1000

Charles Eugene Hill Beane. Physician. 117 Second St., Hallowell, Me. William Henry Crafts, Principal Grammar

School, Chelsea, Mass.; Res. 51 Fre-mont Ave., Chelsea, Mass. Islay Francis MacCormick, Teacher, Al-

- Lisay Francis MacCormick, Teacher, Albany, Academy, 447 Yates St., Albany, N. Y.
 Cheney Dexter Rowell, Electrical Engineer, with Pittsburg Steel Co., Monessen, Pa.; Res. 476 Reed Ave., Monessen, Pa. George Wilkins Russell, Business, Kearsarge, N. H.
 *Harold Preston West, Teacher, d. Mar. 26, 1011.
- 26, 1911.

1001

- Harry Stevens Coombs, Architect, 11 Lisbon St., Lewiston, Me.; Res. 20 Davis St., Lewiston, Me.
 Arthur Fenno Cowan, Teacher, 9 West Myrtle St., Biddeford, Me.
 Fred Herbert Cowan, Teacher, 25 Aldworth St., Jamaica Plain, Mass.
 Paul Stanley Hill, Physician, 73 South St., Biddeford, Me.
 Alfred Louis Laferriere, Business, Victoriaville, Ouebec. Can.

- ville, Quebec, Can. George Lothrop Lewis, Librarian, West-field, Mass. George Loring Pratt, Physician, Farm-
- George Loring Pratt, Physician, Farm-ington, Me. Clarence Byron Rumery, Lawyer, 237 Main St., Biddeford, Me.; Res. 21 Myr-tle St., Biddeford, Me. Walter Lyman Sanborn, Journalist, with "Reporter," Lansdale, Pa. George Curtis Wheeler, Lawyer, 102 Ex-change St., Portland, Me.; Res. 32 Or-chard St., Portland, Me.

1002

- Frederick Henry Dorman, care of Stone & Webster, Boston, Mass.; Res. Cam-bridge, Mass. Benjamin Franklin Hayden, Physician, Soldiers' Home, Los Angeles, Cal. Harold Woodward Haynes, (Init. by Colby), Photographer, Canton, N. Y. John Warren Higgins, Lawyer, Stark, Me. William Elery Wing, Teacher, 83 Bancroft St., Portland. Me.

- St., Portland, Me.

- Harris Clark Barrows, Physician, Booth-bay Harbor, Me. Barton Comstock Emery, Farmer, Amherst,
- Mass.
- Carl Spencer Fuller, Chemist, North River Rd., Manchester, N. H. John Adolph Greene, Physician, Rumford,

- John Adolph Greene, Physician, Kumiora, Me.
 Donaid Edward MacCormick, Teacher, with Pennsylvania Charter School, 8 rath St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 443
 W. Bringhurst St., Germantown, Pa.
 Farnsworth Gross Marshall, School Super-intendent, Malden, Mass.
 Niles Lee Perkins, Quartermaster, Na-tional Soldiers Home, Togus, Me.
 Grant Pierce, Business, American Radia-tor Co., Providence, R. I.; Res. 136 Irving Ave., Providence, R. I.
 Paul Preble, Surgeon, U.S. Public Health Service, 1106 Columbia Rd., Washing-ton, D. C.
 Arthur Harris Stockman, Lawyer, Re-
- ton, D. C. Arthur Harris Stockman, Lawyer, Re-ceiver and Shipper for United States Tire Co., 16 Forest Ave., Portland, Me.; Res. 107 Main St., Biddeford, Me.

Harris Linwood Webber, Lawyer, 11 Turner St., Auburn, Me.; Res. 117 Gam-age Ave., Auburn, Me.

1904

- Pierce Greeley Allen, Head Waiter, Westwood, Cal. mery Oliver Beane, Lawyer, 2nd St.,

- wood, Cal.
 Emery Oliver Beane, Lawyer, 2nd St., Hallowell, Me.
 *Henry Charles Clary, d. Dec. 31, 1909.
 Will Day Gould, Business, with American Hawaiian Steamship Co., 310 Sansome St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2629 Channing Way, Berkeley, Cal.
 Walter Thomas Henderson, Business, Et-zatlan, Jalisco, Mez.
 Raymond John McCutcheon, Literature, Farmington Falls, Me.
 Harold Wood Robinson, Music Publisher, with B. F. Wood Music Co., 246 Sum-mer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 11 Waver-ley Ave., Newton, Mass.
- ley Ave., Newton, Mass. ; Ack 11 Waver-ley Ave., Newton, Mass. Ralph Stanley Smith, Teacher, Washing-ton Academy, East Machias, Me.

1905

- Herbert Francis Cole, 16 Pleasant St., S.

- Herbert Francis Cole, 16 Pleasant St., S. Portland, Me.
 Philip Kilborn Greene, d. July 2, 1907.
 Arthur Lewis McCobb, Teacher, 23 May-wood St., Worcester, Mass.
 Harry Milton Mansfield, Business, Jones-port, Me.
 Harold Everett Marr, Lieutenant, U. S. A., care of Adjutant General, U. S. Army, Washington, D. C.; Res. Camp Stolsen-burg, P. I.
 Paul Gould Robbins, Railroading, 10 Florence St., Andover, Mass.
 Ralph Carroll Stewart, Physician, 303 Wyman's Exchange, Lowell, Mass.

1006

- Charles Henry Bradford, Business, Liver-more Falls, Me. Percy Mansfield Brown, Business, Farmer,
- Wayne, Me. Charles Henry Cunningham, Physician, 66 Goff St., Auburn, Me. Currier Carleton Holman, Lawyer, Farm-
- ington, Me. Otis Franklin Simmons, 82 India St., Port-
- land, Me.
- William Haines Stone, Lawyer, Mem. Stone & Stone, 5 Graham St., Biddeford, Me.
- Me. Thomas Butler Walker, Lawyer, Mem. N. B. & T. B. Walker, 11-13 Masonic Bldg., Biddeford, Me.; Res. 180 Alfred St., Biddeford, Me. William Edward Youland, Jr., Physician, N. Y. State Dept. of Health, Div. of Laboratories and Research, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 123 State St., Albany, N. Y.

1907

- John Sturgis Bradbury, Tampa, Fla. Chester Sumner Kingsley, State Bac-teriologist, Maine State Laboratory of Hygiene, Augusta, Me.; Res. 13 S. Chestnut St., Augusta, Me. Earle Haggett MacMichael, Physician, 56 Summer St., Malden, Mass. Frank Sherman Piper, Teacher, Kezar Falls, Me. Blinn Whittemore Russell, Physician, 97 Pine St., Lewiston, Me.

- Ralph Eugene Sawyer, Business, Wilton, Me.
- *Clarence E. Stetson, Teacher, d. Mar. 13,
- 1909. Harold Everett Wilson, Journalism, Room 405, 119 S. 4th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 48 W. Berkeley Ave., Lans-downe, Pa. Brainess, 205 Lin-
- downe, Pa. Joseph Francis Wogan, Business, 205 Lin-coln St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 160 Washington St., Brighton, Mass.

1008

- Charles Harlow Greene, Teacher, Gro-ton, Mass. Harry Herman Hayes, Banking, with International Banking Corporation, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y. John Everett Kincaid, Business, 25 Mid-dle St., Lewiston, Me.; Res. 497 Main St., Lewiston, Me. Shipley Wilson Ricker, Periodical Divi-sion, Chief New York, Public Library, 476 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 471 S. Fifth Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.

1000

- Percy Glenham Bishop, with Hess, Berk-ley & Co., Contractors, Ponce, Porto ley å Rico.
- Maurice Linwood Blair, Jewelery Manufac-
- Turce Attleboro, Mass. George Henry Buck, Physician, Heiler Bidg, Portland, Ore. Mathew Hale Cooper, Travelling Sales-man, Great Falls, Mont. Reed Hobart Ellis, Real Estate & Lumber, Fangulau Ma

- man, Great Falls, Mont. Reed Hobart Ellis, Real Estate & Lumber, Rangeley, Me. *Leo Edgar Hafford, d. Oct. 1st, 1911. Roy Clifford Harlow, Branch Manager, with Republic Rubber Co., 1928 Merced St., Fresno, Cal.; Res. University Club, Fresno, Cal.; Res. University Club, Fresno, Cal.; Res. University Club, Fresno, Cal.; Res. Outersity Portland, Me.; Res. 64 Saco St., Portland, Me.; Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 370 Montgomery St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Harold Sewall Pottle, Sales Manager, on, Me. Richardson, Physician, Farming-ton, Me. Richardson, Physician, Maine General Hospital, Portland, Me. Edgar Floyd Sewall, Physician, 358 Broadway, Somerville, Mass. Arthur Lawrence Smith, Business, New Vineyard, Me.

- Arthur Lawrence Smith, Business, New Vineyard, Me. Harold Merton Smith, Lawyer, Con-gress Block, Portsmouth, N. H.; Res. 332 South St., Portsmouth, N. H. Gardner Wesley Stacy, Manager, with Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 75 Merriman Rd., Akron, O. Perley Conant Voter, Professor, Middle-bury College, Middlebury, Vt.; Res. 29 Seminary St., Middlebury, Vt.

- 'illiam Elbridge Atwood, Treasurer, Hebron Academy, Hebron, Me. homas Charles Commins, Somerville, William
- Thomas Mass.
- *Harry Joseph Dugan, Student, d. July
- 20, 1907. Guy William Farrar, Teacher, San Juan, Porto Rico.



Benedict Hanrahan, U. S. Con-John stabulary, Manila, P. I. James Anthony Hubbard, Business, Ver-

- sailles, Mo. Frank Alden Kimball, Business, Gifford,
- Neb.

- Neb. Colby Lorenzo Morton, Chemist, 655 Leonard St. Brooklyn, N. Y. Thomas Cooley Phelps, Business, Wil-liamstown, Mass. Cornelius John Taylor, Physician, Ban-gor, Me. Ralph Lane Thompson, Business, 20 Franklin St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 Concord Sq., Boston, Mass. Alfred Wilhelm Wandtke, Harvard Graduate School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 38 Bridge St., Lewiston, Me. Edward Harlan Webster, Teacher, 87 Monmouth St., Springfield, Mass. Earl Lytton Wing, Lawyer, Kingfield, Me.

IQII

- Harrison Morton Berry, Accountant, Bell Tel. Co. of Pa., 416 Seventh Ave., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 1271 Dagmar Ave., Pittsburg, Pa. Pittsburg, Pa. Robert Bradford,
- Business, Livermore
- Falls, Me. Willard Hallowell Curtis, Clergyman, East Millinocket, Me. *Lawrence McFarland, Student, d. Mar.

- *Lawrence mcFarlanu, J. 23, 1915. William Elton Noyes, Electrician, 15 Her-sey Pl. Quincy, Mass. *Edward James Barnes Palmer, Student, d. Apr. 3, 1913. Waldo Thompson Skillin, Physician, Maine General Hospital, Portland, Me. Abraham Jacob Somes, Insurance, 176 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 888 Massachusetts Ave., Cambridge, Mass.
- Massachusetts Ave., Cambridge, Mass. Richard Wesley Sullivan, 15 Concord Sq., Boston, Mass.
- Boston, Mass. ndrew Coburn Swan, Business, Prince-Andrew
- ton, Me. DeForest Weeks, Physician, Maine Gen-eral Hospital, Portland, Me.

1012

- 1912 James Bailey Allen, Business, 2820 Tarvis Ave., Fort Worth, Tex. Meredith Bodine Auten, Banking, Cass City, Mich. Solomon Morrison Blanchard, Farmer, R. F. D. 2, Woodfords, Me. Lester Lodge Bragdon, Business, with Continental Paper Bag Co., 17 Battery Place, New York, N. Y.; Rendrick Burns, Chemist, Cumberland Mills, Me. Maurice Pierce Hill, Business, Main St., Rockland, Me. Lendall Durant Lincoln, Business, 180 N. Main St., Attleboro, Mass. William Alexander MacCormick, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 688 Washington St., Bath, Me.

- William C. A. Secretary, 000 Bath, Me. True Edgecomb Makepeace, Student, Bowdoin Medical School, 283 Brackett St., Portland, Me. Seward Joseph Marsh, Maine State Travel-ling Representative, Colgate Co., Farm-ington, Me. Machewa. Teacher, Dan-
- ington, Me. Percy Warren Mathews, Teacher, Dan-forth School, Framington, Mass. John Houston Mifflin, Union Switch & Signal Co., Swissvale, Pa.

- Ralph Gilbraith Oákes, Teacher, Farm-ington Falls, Me. Lyde Stuart Pratt, Asst. Professor, Univ. of Virginia, Charlottesville, Va. Carl Dana Skillin, Clergyman, Hancock, N. H. Diblatter, Discharter, Discharter, Brusisian, St.
- George Alton Tibbetta, Physician, 24 Thomas St., Portland, Me. Ernest Eugene Weeks, Teacher, Frye-burg, Me.

1013

- Bergene verse, leacher, Fryeburg, Me. 1913
 Edward Oliver Baker, Teacher, University of Vermont, Burlington, Vt.
 Percy Clarence Buck, Shipping Clerk, with Defiance Paper Co., Niagara Falls, N. Y.
 Manning Hapgood Busfield, Advertising, with Utica Daily Press, 14-16 Main St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1506 Miller St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 000 Miller St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1506 Miller St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 000 Miller St. Magara Falls, N. Y.;
 Theodore William Daniels, Chemist, with Electrical Steel Co. of Indiania, Speed. Way City, Indianapolis, Ina.
 Wills Elden Dougla, Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 130 Mellen St., Cambridge, Mass.; Bares Augustus Norton, Reporter, with greening Express Pub. Co., 12 Monu.
 Winter St., Portland, Me.; Res. 118
 Winter St., Portland, Me.; Res. 118
 Mellen St., Cambridge, Mass.; Bes. 30 Dummer St., Bath, Me.;
 Sunnah Electric Co. Savannah, Ga.; Res. 30 Dummer St., Bath, Me.;
 Sunnah Electric Co., Savannah, Ga.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Savannah, Ca.; Mew York, N. Y.; Res. 11 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.
 Hene Bemons Tufts, Student, Harvard University, 76 Ham

- Pearl Smith Bordeaux, Business, Mt.

- Pearl Smith Bordeaux, Business, Mt. Desert, Me.
 Samuel Wood Chase, with Agassiz Museum, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 174 Lexington Ave., Cambridge, Mass.
 William Haskell Farrar, Accountant; Res. Brunswick, Me.
 Leonard Henry Gibson, Jr., Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 1082 High St., Bath, Me.
 Vernon Waldo Marr, Principal High School, Old Orchard, Me.; Res. Farmingington, Me.
 Percy Downing Mitchell, Accountant, with The John O. Rice Audit Co., 1012 Fidelity Bldg., Portland, Me.; Res. 118 Winter St., Portland, Me.

Henry Allen Nichola, Publisher's Agent, with Houghton Mifflin Co., 623 S. Wabash Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Pomona, Cal.
Kenneth Allan Robinson, Teacher, Dart-mouth College; Res. 25 School St., Hanover, N. H.
Herbert Meyer Shea, Business, 16 Page St., Hallowell, Me.
Edward Alfred Trottier, Wool, with Ayres-Bridges Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 88 University Rd., Brookline, Mass.

1915

Harry Everett Allen, Medical Student; Res. 72 Pleasant St., Brunswick, Me. Robert Ellsworth Bodurtha, Teacher, Genesee Wesleyan Seminary, Lima,

Genesee Wesleyan Seminary, Lima, N. Y. Arthur Raymond Fish, Student; Res. Hallowell, Me. Frank Earle Knowlton, Medical Student; Strong, Me. Austin Harbutt MacCormick, Teacher, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.. Clifford Thompson Perkins, with S. D. Warren Paper Co., Cumberland Mills, Westbrook, Me.; Res. Ogunquit, Me. Harold Milton Prescott, Principal High School, Rockport, Me. Charles Talbot Rogers, Student, Bliss Business College, Lewiston, Me.; Res. Gray, Me.

Gray, Me. Joseph Rubin, Morgan Park Academy,

Joseph Kuoin, Morgan Faik Academy, Chicago, Ill.
 William, George Tackaberry, Teacher High School, Lewiston, Me.; Res. 322 Bates St., Lewiston, Me.
 Verdeil Carlton Thurston, Student; Res.

Chesterville, Me.

1916

Intervente, Met.
1916
James Scott Brackett, Publisher, "Maine Woods," Phillips, Me.
John Doane Churchill, Teacher, Williston Seminary, Easthampton, Mass.
Alfred Hall Crossman, Insurance with New England Mutual Life Ins. Co., 176 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 97 Lake Ave., Newton Center, Mass.
Malcolm Henry Dyar, Teacher, Potter School, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1827 Pacific Ave., San Francisco, Cal.
Samuel Fraser, Büsiness with Remington Arms & Amunition Co., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. Masardis, Me.
George Douglas Grierson, Res. Sawyer St., S. Portland, Me.
George Everett Greeley, Student; Res. 50 Church St., Hudson, Mass.
Paul Revere Ladd, Student, Harvard College, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Mesilla Park, State College, N. M.
Emery Bruce Poore, Business, 43 Kilby St., Boston, Mass.
Lee Duren Pettingill, Business, With W. S. Cummings Const. Co., Portland, Me.; Res. 378 College St., Lewiston, Me.
Leroy Addison Ramsdell, Student; Res. 916 Washington Ave., Woodfords, Me.
Earle Revere Stratton, Business, with Fiske Tire Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. Gleasondale, Mass.
Iohn Glenwood Winter, Graduate Student, Harvard Univ., Cambridge, Mass.; Res.

Kingfield, Me. 1017

Leon Warren Babcock. Student; Res. 47 Sylvan Ave., Lewiston, Me.

.

- FRATERNITY
 Edward Henry Bond, Student; Res. 15 Linden St., Allston, Mass.
 William Sinclair Cormack, Jr., Student; Res. 5 Bigelow Terracc, Newton, Mass.
 Percy Fremont Crane, Student; Res. Whiting, Me.
 Leo Francis Creeden, Advertising with Fuller & Smith, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.;
 Bugene Morrill Gillespie, Student; Res. 28 Mt. Vernon St., Gardiner, Me.
 Jerry Dempsey Glidden, Student; Res. Presque Isle, Me.
 James Calvin Kimball, Student, Medical School of Maine, Brunswick, Me.; Res. 17 Cleveland St., Brunswick, Me.
 Frederick William Maroney, Student; Res. Benry Weston Owen, Student; Res. Benry Weston Owen, Student; Res. 29 Winthrop St., Springfield, Mass.
 Henry Weston Owen, Student; Res. 29 Winthrop St., Springfield, Mass.
 Henry Weston Owen, Student; Res. 30 Winthrop St., Woodfords, Me.
 Harry Tiburt Piedra, Student; 112 Wall St., New York, Y.
 Joseph Burton Stride, Student, 40 Court St., Auburn, Me.

1018

Richard Obadiah Allen, Student; Res. Mt. Desert, Me. alvin Leslie Bachelder, Student; Res.

- Desert, Me. Calvin Leslie Bachelder, Student; Res. 174 Northern Ave., Gardiner, Me. Romeyn Stafford Derby, with Christian Science Monitor, Falmouth & St. Paul Sts., Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 Norway St., Boston, Mass. John Benjamin Freese, Student; Res. 144 Union St., So. Framingham, Mass. Francis William Jacob, Student; Res. S China, Me

- S. China, Me. Franklin Dugald MacCormick, Student; Res. 44 Union St., So. Framingham, Mass.

Mass. Roland Hall Peacock, Student; Res. Free-port, Me. Roderick Pirnie, Student; Res. 112 Mag-nolia Terrace, Springfield, Mass. William Wagg Simonton, Student; Res. Yarmouthville, Me. Boyce Allen Thomas, Student; Res. R. F. D. 1, Westbrook, Me.

1010

Raymond Loring Atwood, Student; Res. Paris. Me. John Wesley Coburn, Student; Res. 193 College St., Lewiston, Me. Lincoln Benner Farrar, Student, Res. 38 Maple St., Bath, Me. Harold Dunn Hersum, Student; Res. 15 Dalton St., Waterville, Me. William Ellis Hutchinson, Student; Res. 55 G Girard Ave., Springfield, Mass. Howe Samuel Nerwell, Student; Res. 5533 Howe St., Pittsburgh, Pa. Howard Patrick, Student; Res. 8 Concord Terrace, Framingham, Mass. Bther Shepley Paul, and., Student; Res. 59 Western Promenade, Auburn, Me. Lloyd Robert Pendleton, Student; Res. Dark Harbor, Me.

- Dark Harbor, Me. Duncan Scarborough, Student; Res. 4 Prospect St., Dedham, Mass. Donald Harmon Tebbets, Student; Res.
- 17 Prospect St., Auburn, Me.



Brown University, Providence, R. I.

Established June 1, 1863; 57 Classes; 524 Members.

1863

Samuel Hartwell Pratt, Clergyman, 671 Coronado St., Los Angeles, Cal.

1864

*Henry Clark Bowen, Manufacturer, d. Oct. 11, 1905.
Seabury Warren Bowen, Physician, 217 Second St., Fall River, Mass.
Horace Choate, care of Leonard S. Cho-ate, 19 High St., Newburyport, Mass.
David Fales, Lawyer, 164 Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Lake Forest, Ill., *Simeon Gallup, Secretary, d. June, 21, 1010.

- 1910. *Nathaniel Oscar Gray, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 20, 1903. *Ratcliffe Hicks, Corporation President,
- d. Sep. 19, 1906. *John Sophus Holmes, Clergyman, d. July
- 16, 1912. *Francis Wayland Love, Lawyer, d. Sep. 29, 1879. *John Albert Monroe, Civil Engineer, d.
- Aug., 1891. *Joshua Foster Ober, Architect, d. Aug.
- 12, 1896. *William Randall Sayles, Bookkeeper, d.
- Aug. 19, 1907. *Darius Hicks Stoddard, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 31, 1910. *George Rowland Waterman, Merchant, d. Sept. 12, 1891.

1865

- *Israel Martin Bullock, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- James Pierson Field, Clergyman, R. F. D. r. Springfield, Md. *Alfred Francis Hanmer, Student, d. Apr.
- 28, 1864. *George Byron Hanna, Assayer, d. May
- *William Carey Ives, Lawyer, d. Jan. 28,
- 1904. *Frank Jacob Leonard, Merchant, d. J.
- 4, 1912. *George Wallace Shaw, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 3, 1915. Welcome Alvah Smith, Grocer, d. Oct.
- 18, 1906. Charles Hubbard Spalding, Clergyman, 87 Evans Rd., Brookline, Mass. *Austin Valencourt Tilton, Clergyman, d.
- Nov. 15, 1885. *Levi Cary Walker, Soldier, d. Feb. 23,
- 1865. *Charles Frederic White.

1866

*William Cook Angell, Physician, d. May 17, 1893.

- Charles Henry Brown, Farmer, 16 War-ren St., Norwich, Ct. LaRoy Freese Griffen, Professor and Pas-tor of Baptist Church, Westwood, Mass. Preston Gurney, Clergyman, 473 H. St. N. W., Washington, D. C. Benezet Alanson Hough, Clergyman, Dan-bury. Ct.

- Benezet Alamon Hough, Clergyman, Dan-bury, Ct.
 George Olcott King, Clergyman, Fredonia, N. Y.
 Evan Lewis, Clergyman, care of Mar-garet D. Dickinson, 143 Euclid Ave., Waterbury, Ct.
 John Brownell Peck, Farmer, Peace Dale, R. I.
 Currue Banadict Packbam Physician d
- *Cyrus Benedict Peckham, Physician, d. Oct. 14, 1914. *Charles Martin Stillwell, Chemist, d.
- Jan. 11, 1903.

1867

- Joseph Flanders Fielden, Clergyman, 7 Weymouth St., Fitchburg, Mass. *Charles Edwin Harvey, Court Clerk, d.
- May 24, 1907. *James McWhinnie, Jr., (Init. by Roches-ter), Clergyman, d. Mar. 2, 1892. *Charles Ansel Remington, Student, d.
- Dec. 21, 1870. Harrison William Stearns, c/o S. Rogers,
- Greeley, Nebr. *John Clarke Sullivan, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- 21, 1906.

1868

*Henry Wheaton Allen, Lawyer, d. Apr. 11, 1882.

- *Clarendon Dwight Belden, Editor and
- Clarendon Dwight Beiden, Editor and Clergyman. d. Aug. 25, 1915.
 Francis Wayland Douglas, Insurance, with Conn. Mutual Life Insurance Co., 924 Hume-Mansur Bidg., Indianapolis, Ind; Res. 71 The Blacherne, North Madus St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 George Roswell Read, Clergyman, d. Mar. 4 1002
- Mar. 4, 1903. Xenophon Demosthenes Tingley. Pub' School Teacher, 34 School St., Gloucester, Mass.

1860

Alvin Miller Crane, Clergyman, 27 William St., Malden, Mass.
 George Hurlburt Felton, Retired Teacher and Physician, Berea, Ky.
 *John Carver Hopkins, Teacher, d. Sept. 8, 1872.
 Annue Harry, Clarger Boost, 1972.

- 8, 1872. Arthur Judson Hovey, Clergyman, Pocas-set, Mass. Isaac Robinson Wheelock, Real Estate and Insurance, 1140 Columbus Ave., Roxbury, Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 S. Fairview St., Roslindale, Mass.

Allen Francis Wood, Principal Grammar School, New Bedford, Mass.; Res. 122 Bedford St., New Bedford, Mass.

1870

- Elisha Benjamin Andrews, Chancellor Emeritus of University of Nebraska; Res. Interlachen, Florida and 1848 Pros-pect St., Lincoln, Neb. *James Hope Arthur, Missionary, d. Dec.
- o, 1877. William Ashmore, Missionary, Swatow,
- China.

James Osias Bullock, Physician, Lona-coning, Md. •Newell Tracy Dutton, Clergyman, d.

Oct. 5, 1900. Thomas Gardner Field, Clergyman, Gran-ville, O.

*Marcus Morton Johnson, Physician, d.

Mar. 15, 1914 Harvey Linsley, Clergyman, Pomona, Cal. William Thane Peck, Principal Classical High School, Providence, R. I.; Res. 48 Princeton Ave., Providence, R. I.

1871

*John Esra Burr, Clergyman, d. Sept. 6, 1883. •Rlijah William Hendrick, Lawyer, d.

Sept. 27, 1915. Daniel Webster Hoyt, Clergyman, 335 Lincoln St., Worcester, Mass. Cornelius Channing Plummer, Lawyer, 108 John St., Providence, R. I. *David Henry Taylor, Clergyman, d. Dec.

- 10, 1890. Leverett Supply Woodworth, Clergyman, 5 Rhode Island Ave., Providence, R. I.

1872

Orson Porter Bestor, Clergyman, Prairieville, Mich. *Frank Avery Coates, Physician, d. Sept.

*Richard Moses Elliot, Vocal Teacher, d.

- Sept. 3, 1008. *Benjamin Allen Greene, Clergyman, d.
- May 12, 1915. Edwin Ayer Herring, Insurance, with Provident Life & Trust Co., 1100 Ameri-can Bank Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4603 Thirteenth Ave., S. W., Seattle, Wash.

Wabii. John Josiah Holbrook, Civil Engineer, d. Mar. 24, 1884. William Vail Kellen, Lawyer, Cohasset,

Mass.

William Warren Landrum, Clergyman, 1328 S. First St., Louisville, Ky. William Shields Liscomb, College Pro-

fessor, d. Sept. 5, 1893. ohn Hezekiah Olcott, *John Government

Clerk, d. Apr. 27, 1908.

1873

Henry Augustus Blake, Clergyman, Col-chester, Ct. *Leonard Tuttle Brownell, d. July 31,

- 1873. Edwin Pickett Farnham, Clergyman, Supt. Baptist Church Extension Society, Brooklyn & Queens, N. Y., 450 Elm St., Richmond Hill, N. Y.
 *Stephen Greene, Mill Architect and En-gineer, d. Nov. 7, 1901.

- *Robert Mitchell Martin, Clergyman, d. July 14, 1914. Daniel Hayden Mason, Brattleboro Re-
- Daniel Hayden Mason, Bratueboro ke-treat, Brattleboro, Vt. Daniel Rhodes, (Init. by Colgate), Gov-ernmental Official, Pension Office, Wash-ington, D. C.; Res. 366 Eastern Ave., Takoma Park, D. C. Alvin Grover Sadler, Lawyer, State Insane Asylum, Taunton, Mass. *Daniel Amos Taylor, Manufacturer, d. Ian e 1000.
- Jan. 5, 1900.

1874

- James Percival Abbott, Clergyman, Rock-ford, Ill. *Daniel Richardson Blood, Merchant, d.
- June 28, 1900.
 Sept. 7, 1884.
 Samuel Chesebrough Gallup, Lawyer, d.

- Jan. 10, 1896. Orrin Philip Gifford, Clergyman, 44 Marion St., Brookline, Mass. •Nathan Leavenworth, Teacher, d. Nov. 1,
- 1882. *George Edwin Leeson, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 20, 1881. *John McKinney, Clergyman, d. Apr. 2, 1898.
- Edward Miller, Manufacturer, Meriden, Ct. *Louis Atherton Pope, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 20, 1903. *John Myron Potter, Publisher, d. Feb.
- 13, 1902. eorge Theron Raymond, Clergyman, George

- George Theron Raymond, Clergyman, Owanita, Fla. Barnard Cook Taylor, Professor, Crozier Theological Seminary, Chester, Pa. Albert George Upham, Clergyman, d. July 20, 1908. Cephas Burpee Welton, Clergyman, Salt Point, Dutchess Co., N. Y. Prank Linnaeus Young, Manufacturer and Merchant, 111 Furchase St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 294 Ashmont St., Ashmont, Mass. Mass.

1875

- *Frank Sanderson Ashmore, Clergyman, d.

- *Frank Sanderson Ashmore, Clergyman, d. Dec. 6, 1884.
 Franklin Henry Brown, Lawyer, Box 54, Norwich, Ct.; Res. 124 Laurel Hill Ave., Norwich, Ct.
 William Albert Farren, Clergyman, North Attleboro, Mass.
 Thomas Stantial Gladding, Chemist, 181 Front St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 172 Gates Ave., Montclair, N. J.
 George Irving Hopkins, Teacher, 835 Beach St., Manchester, N. H.
 *Edward Henry Potter, Editor, d. May 14, 1893.
- 14, 1893.
- 14, 1033.
 Charles Abraham Reese, Clergyman, Milford, N. H.
 *Winslow Upton, College Professor, d. Jan. 8, 1914.

1876

- Brown, Franklin Horace Clergyman,
- Horace Franklin Brown, Clergyman, Kingston, Mass. Judson Worthington Hastings, Physician, Feeding Hills, Mass. George Edwin Horr, Theological School President, Newton Center, Mass. Millard Fillmore Johnson, Clergyman, 39 Woodbine St., Boston, Mass.



*George Henry Mathewson, d. Nov. 19,

- 1873.
 1873.
 Willard Coombs Parker, Lawyer, Flemington National Bank Bldg., Flemington, N. J.; Res. 142 Main St., Flemington, N. J.
 Solon Stuart Roper, Promoter and Agent, with Francis Lang Co., 378 Main St., East Orange, N. J.; Res. 2 Winans St., East Orange, N. J.
 Cromwell Turner Schubarth, Merchandise Broker, with Clommer & Conover, Inc., 2 Chatham Row, Boston, Mass.; Res. 30 Maylair St., Roxbury, Boston, Mass.
 *Augustus Stout VanWickle, Merchant, d. June 8, 1898.
- June 8, 1898. Henry Allen Whitmarsh, Physician; Res. 102 Prospect St., Providence, R. I.

1877

- John Russell Gow, Clergyman, Olivet Baptist Church, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 215 Ninth Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.

- Minn. Edward Green, Clergyman, The Unitar-ian Parsonage, Exeter, N. H. James Prentice Kelley, Teacher, 419 W. 67th St., Chicago, Ill. Prank Terry Latham, Clergyman, Wilson, N. Y. Frank Kingman Pratt, Lawyer, 510 New York Life Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2437 Grand Ave., Minneapolis, Minn Minn.
- Minn. Clifford Sayder, Flour, Feed, Hay and Grain, Mem. C. H. Snyder & Son, 31 South St., Freehold, N. J.; Res. 51 Broad St., Freehold, N. J.; Brank Arthur Spence, Principal and Treas. of Lowell Commercial College, Inc., Lowell, Mass.; Res. 91 River-side St., Lowell, Mass. Frank Louis Sullivan, Field Representa-tive Watchman-Examiner, 23 E. 26th St., New York, N. Y. Willis Frye Thomas, Missionary, Insein, Burma.
- Burma.
- *Joseph Henry Tyler, Manufacturer, d.
- May 16, 1913. George Otis Ward, Physician, 875 Main St., Worcester, Mass.

1878

- Charles Edwin Bennett, Professor, Corne l University, Ithaca, N. Y.
 Albert Nelson Dary, Clergyman, 31 Pres-cott St., Nashua, N. H.
 Clarence Miles Godding, Physician, 312 Benefit St., Providence, R. I.
 Charles Leroy Pulsifer, Banker, Lakeport, Laconia, N. H.
 Cornelius Samuel Savage, Baptist Minis-ter, Hillcrest Ave, Dover, N. J.
 *Walter Gardner Webster, Clergyman, d. July 7, 1808.

- July 7, 1808. George Franklin Weston, Retired, Patter-son, Cal.
- son, Cal. Bennett Rollin Wheeler, Lawyer, Mem. Wheeler & Switzer, Columbian Bldg., Topeka, Kan.; Res. 1027 Van Buren St., Topeka, Kan.

1879

- Edward Ernest Atkinson, Clergyman, 396 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass. Alva Edwin Carpenter, Clergyman, 199 Greenville Ave., Johnston, R. I.

- Gorham Easterbrook, Clergyman, 384 Ames
- Gorham Easterbrook, Clergyman, 384 Ames St., Fall River, Mass.
 *Frederick William Elliott, Physician, d. June 28, 1899.
 Edgar Thomas Parrill, Clergyman, Field Sec. of the Wisconsin Christian En-deavor Union, Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 2713 Cedar St., Milwaukee, Wis.
 Stephen Goodwin Hastings, Clergyman, Suffield, Ct.
- Stephen Goodwin Hasungs, Collager, Suffield, Ct.
 Henry Webster Keigwin, Teacher, Evander Childs H. S., New York, N. Y.; Res. 24 N. 9th Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 *Charles Henry Kinne, College Instructor, d. Mar. 31, 1899.
 *Samuel Augustus Severance, Clergyman, d. Sante 22, 1801.
- d. Sept. 23, 1891. Judson Irving Wood, Educator; Res. 74 Woodland Ave., Gardner, Mass.

1880

- Charles Robert Adams, Investment Banker, with C. D. Parker & Co., 78 Devon-shire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 464 Heath St., Chestnut Hill, Mass.
 George Taylor Baker, Dentist, 419 B-ston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Wellesley, Mass.
 Gibbs Braislin, Clergyman, Pastor First Baptist Church, New Bedford, Mass.; Res. 84 Court St., New Bedford, Mass.
 James Wallace Darrow, Editor and Special Writer, Chatham, N. Y.
 William Herbert Perry Paunce, Univers-ity President, Brown Universty, Provi-dence, R. I.

- ity President, Brown Universty, Provi-dence, R. I. Henry Gano Hardy, Manufacturer Paper Art Goods, S. B. Hardy, 443 Clermont Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 218 Cum-berland St., Brooklyn, N. Y. James Tobey Pyke, Retired, Riverside, R. I. J. Lee Richmond, Teacher, Scott High School, Toledo, O.; Res. 746 Grove Pl.. Toledo, O. George William Rigler, College Presi-dent, Hartshorn Memorial College, Richmond, Va.; Res. Richmond, Va. Wealey Lorenzo Smith, Clergyman, d. Nov. 28, 1913.

- George Fremont Bean, Lawyer, Woburn, Mass.; Res. 176 Federal St., Boston,

- Mass.; Res. 176 Federal St., Boston, Mass. George Bickford Brigham, Shoe Manu-facturer, Westboro, Mass.; Res. 118 W. Main St., Westboro, Mass. William Sheafe Chase, Clergyman; Res. 481 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Charles Walter Connell, Physician, 836 Highland Ave., Fall River, Mass. William Frederick Denfeld, (Init. by Am-herst), Lawyer, 112 N. Washington St., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 605 Cherry St., Saginaw, Mich. *Alfred Howland Hood, Lawyer, d. June 1, 1912.

- 1912. Charles Evans Hughes, U. S. Supreme Court Justice, 2100 Sixteenth St., Wash-ington, D. C. Charles Carney Mumford, Lawyer, Indus-trial Trust Co. Bildg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 50 Humboldt Ave., Providence, R T R. I.
- Cornelius Welles Pendleton, Lawyer, 915 Black Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Rev. 2212 S. Figueroa St., Los Angeles, Cal.

- William Llewellyn Phillips, General Purchasing Agent, with General Fire Ex-tinguisher Co., 275 W. Exchange St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 345 Potter Ave., Providence, R. I.
- Providence, R. I.; Kel. 345 Folter Ave., Providence, R. I. John Alvah Taylor, Bank Cashier, 22 E. Main St., Georgetown, Masa.; Res. 30 E. Main St., Georgetown, Masa. Walter James Towna, Teacher, Hope St. High School, Providence, R. I.; Res. 3226 Pawtucket Ave., East Providence, R. I.

*Fred Clarence Angevine, Student, d. Apr. 1881.

29, 1881. •William Bray, Farmer, d. February. 5, 1095 *Frank Fontelle Brigham, Physician, d.

- *Frank Fontelle Brigham, Physician, d. Mar. 10, 1903.
 William Albert Buxton, Clergyman, (Init. by Colby), Spava, Ill.
 Stewart Chaplin, Lawyer, 2 Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 346 W. azd St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 346 W. azd St., New York, N. Y.
 Prancis Howard Davis, Clergyman, 1 Carleton Sq., Bradford, Mass.
 Asa Reed Dilts, Clergyman, 53 Warwick St. Lowell, Mass.
 William Allen Francis, Teacher, Phillip-Exeter Academy, Exetter, N. H.; Res. 84 Court St., Exetter, N. H.
 *Newton Stone Fuller, College Professor, d. May 8, 1895.
 Prederick Luther Gamage, Headmaster, Pawling, N. Y.
 George Huntington, Manufacturer's Agent, Mich.
- Pawling School, Pawling, N. I., Mcs.
 Pawling, N. Y.
 George Huntington, Manufacturer's Agent, 1330 Majestic Bidg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Geddes Rd., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Walter Ballou Jacobs, Professor, Brow University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 310 Olney St., Providence, R. I.
 William Everett Jillson, Professor, Ripon College, Ripon, Wis.
 Arthur Thomas Lawton, (Init. by Colgate), Norwich Insane Asylum, Norwich, Ct.

1883

- 1883
 Alfred Williams Anthony, Retired Professor of Bates College, Lewiston, Me. Res. 336 College St., Lewiston, Me.
 Arthur Eaton Baker, Teacher, 8 Elmwood Ave., Winchester, Mass.
 Isaac Bronson Burgess, General Secretary New Jersey Sunday School Association, 835 Broad St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 337 Belmont Ave., Newark, N. J.
 Wilson Gardner Croaby, Lawyer, 2107 E. First St., Duluth, Minn.
 Alfred William Fitz, Lawyer, care of Brown, Shipley Co., 123 Pall Mall, London, Eng.
 *Moses Clement Gile, Professor, d. Apr. 28, 1916.

- 28, 1916. Ray Woodville Greene, Physician, 21 West St., Worcester, Mass. Howard Willis Preston, Bookseller and
- Stationer, Mem. Preston, & Rounds Co., 98 Westminster St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 7 Cushing St., Providence, R. I. Charles, Monroe Sheldon, Clergyman,
- Topeka, Kan. William Edward Simonda, Professor, Knox College, Galesburg, Ill.

1884

Frank Howard Andrews, Refiner; Res. 181 Carpenter St., Providence, R. I.

- Albert Allison Baksr, Lawyer, 49 West-minster St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 15 Cabot St., Providence, R. I.; William Manuel Perez Bowen, Lawyer, 1036 Grosvenor Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 34 Humboldt Ave., Providence, R. I. Muchellik, Bacarde Machel

- R. I.
 Frank Melville Bronson, Teacher, Morgan Park Academy, Morgan Park, Ill.
 George Coleman Gow, Professor, Vassar College, Poughkeepsie, N. Y.; Res. College, Ave., Poughkeepsie, N. Y.
 Augustus Erving Scoville, Clergyman, 31 Toledo St., Adrian, Mich.
 Edward Pratt Tuller, Clergyman, 19 Farrington Ave., Allston, Mass.
 George Alfred Tyszer, Grammar Master, Theo. Lyman School, Paris and Grove Sts., E. Boston, Mass.
 George Melvin Wadsworth, Teacher, (Init. by Colby), Pope School, Somerville, Mass.; Res. 430 Washington St., Whitman, Mass.
 George Bulkeley Wakeman, d. June 16,
- *George Bulkeley Wakeman, d. June 16, 1912.

1884

- Harlan Page Abbott, Physician, 223 Thayer St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 152 Angell St., Providence, R. I. Arthur Channing Barrows, Maker of Ma-chinists' Small Tools, 36 Plenty St., Providence, R. I. Horace Eugene Brigham, Boot and Shoe Manufacturer, Westboro, Mass. *Theron Harlow Carter, Physician, d. Oct. 14, 1800

- Theron Harlow Carter, Physician, d. Oct. 14, 1899.
 Walter Goodnow Everett, Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. Sharon, Mass.
 Perdinand Courtney French, Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y.
 Joseph Haley Lord, (Init. by Colb.: President Florida Cattle Co., Sarasota, Rita.
- Fla.
- Norman Leonard Richmond, Superintend-ent, with The Peters Cartridge Co., Kings Mills, O. *Henry Reuben Skinner, Lawyer, d. Aug.
- 11, 1912.

- *Stephen Swift Brooks, d. Oct. 5, 1883. Edward Clifton Burnham, Designer, with Draper Co., P. O. Box 528, Hopedale, Mass.; Res. 1 Northrop St., Hopedale,

- Mass. Daniel Hunt Fuller, Physician, 6 Walnut St., Boston, Mass. Norman Morrison Isham, Architect, 1013 Grosvenor Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 151 Power St., Providence, R. I. Clarence Hartwell Manchester, Vice-prin-cipal Technical High School, Providence, R. I.; Res. 195 Albert Ave., Edgewood, R. I.
- *James Monroe Paine, Lawyer, d. Oct., 1010.
- Wilbur Brown Parshley, Missionary, Live
- Wilbur Brown Parsniey, Missionary, Live Oak, Fla. Tingley, Manufacturer, 180 Weeden St., Pawtucket, R. I.; Res. 128 Cottage St., Pawtucket, R. I. Allan Herbert Willett, Professor, Car-negie Institute of Technology, Pitts-burg, Pa.; Res. Glenshaw, Pa.



- Walter Cochrane Bronson, Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 140 Morris Ave., Providence, R. I.
 George Everett Candee, City Treasurer of Eagle Rock, Cal.; Res. Ellenwood Dr., Eagle Rock, Cal.; Res. Ellenwood Dr., Eagle Rock, Cal.
 Wayland Johnson Chase, Associate Pro-fessor, University of Wisconsin, Madi-son, Wis.; Res. 141 Summit Ave., Madi-son, Wis.
- son, Wis. William Nelson Chase, Electrician, 30 Washington St., Hartford, Ct. Frank Siegel Dietrich, Judge U. S. Dis-trict Court, Federal Bldg., Boise, Id.; Res. 201 Jefferson St., Boise, Id. William Walter Wakeman, Clergyman, Bellingham, Mass. *Augustus Daniel Wheeler, d. Aug. 2, 1886. Charles Libcoln White Associate Court

- 1880.
 Charles Lincoln White, Associate Corresponding Secretary A. B. P. Society, 23 E. 26th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 750 Carroll St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 *Benaiah Longley Whitman, Clergyman, d New Secretary Whitman, Clergyman, Secretary Secr
- d. Nov. 27, 1911.

1888

- Herman Vandenburg Ames, Dean of Grad-uate School, University of Penn., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 210 S. 37th St., Phila-delphia, Pa.

- delphia, Pa.; Res. 210 S. 37th St., Phila-delphia, Pa. William Franklin Arrington, with Boston American Newspaper, 80 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 37 Walnut St., Somerville, Mass. Austen Kennedy deBlois, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Boston, Mass. Charles Edward Dennis, Principal, Hope St. High School, Providence, R. I.; Res. 114 Taber Ave., Providence, R. I. Clarence Grant Hamilton, Associate Pro-fessor, Wellesley College, Wellesley, Mass.; Res. 16 Cottage St., Wellesley, Mass.
- *John Powell Hunter, Physician, d. Mar.
- William Marvin Lippitt, Mining Engineer, d. Mar. 19, 1904.
 Henry Winn Pinkham, Unitarian Clergyman, Melrose, Mass.; Res. 24 Vine St., Melrose, Mass.
 Calvin Everett West, Teacher, Warwick,
- R. I.

1880

- Frank Williams Carpenter, Lumber and Coal, Mem. Carpenter Coal and Lumber Co., Wall and South Main Sts., Attle-boro, Mass.; Res. 153 South Main St., Attleboro, Mass.
 Charles Arthur Denfeld, Clergyman, 34 Hamlet Ave., Woonsocket, R. I.
 *Edwin Penn Goodell, Student, d. Nov. 7, 1886

- *Edwin Penn Goodell, Student, d. Nov. 7, 1886. Richard Runyon Martin, Lawyer, Mem. Martin & Jones, 19-22 Mann Bldg., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 100 Hobart St., Utica, N. Y. Robert Lew Preston Mason, Superintend-ent, N. Y. and Pennsylvania Co's. Cham-plain Milla, Wellsboro, N. Y. George Packard, Lawyer, 1522 First Na-tional Bank Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 436 Barry Ave., Chicago, Ill.

*Charles Henry Brown, Bookkeeper, d.

- *Charles Henry Brown, Bookkeeper, d. Aug. 1, 1890.
 Ralph Roger Clapp, Chemist, Pres. B. P. Clapp Amonia Co., Providence, R. I.; Res. 80 Oriole Ave., Providence, R. I.
 James Quayle Dealey, Providence, R. I.
 James Quayle Dealey, Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 872 Hope St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 872 Hope St., Providence, R. I.
 Edgar Eldredge, Judge, Circuit Court, 221 E., Lafayette St., Ottawa, III.; Res. 625 Division St., Ottawa, III.
 *Lincoln Crawford Heywood, Civil Engin-eer, d. Jan. 12, 1894.
 Charles Wayland Lisk, Insurance, with Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Co., 620 Hammond Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 115 Webb Ave., Detroit, Mich.

- Mich.; Res. 115 WebD Ave., Denot., Mich. James Geoffrey McMurray, Lawyer, with Denver & Rio Grande Railroad Co., 420 Equitable Bldg., Denver, Col. *Walter Nelson Morse, Merchant, d. Nov. 24, 1896. Lyman Churchill Newell, Professor, Bos-ton University, 688 Boylston St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 97 Fuller St., Brook-line. Mass.
- ton, Mass.; Res. 97 Fuller St., Brook-line, Mass. John William Scott, Merchant, Mem. Car-son, Pirie, Scott & Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Hubbard Woods, Ill. Frederick Emerson Stockwell, Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Newburgh, N. Y.; Res. 84 Grand St., Newburgh, N. Y.; Herman William Watjen, Clergyman, 71 Miller St., Warren, R. I.

1801

- William Hadley Barron, Commercial Traveller, with General Eclipse Co., Danielson, Ct.; Res. 38 Reynolds St., Danielson, Ct. Edward Bailey Birge, Director of Music in Public Schools, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1914 N. Pennsylvania Ave., Indian-apolis. Ind.

- In Tubic Schoors, Indianapolis, Ind., apolis, Ind.
 Samuel Andrews Everett, Merchant, 217 Canal St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 203 President Ave., Providence, R. I.; George Hooper Ferris, Clergyman, Hamil-ton Court, Philadelphia, Pa. Charles Albert Meader, Clergyman, 445 Wellington Ave., Providence, R. I. Gerald Birnay Smith, Professor, Univers-ity of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5556 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5556 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Alfred Simpson Taylor, Physician, 115 W. 55th St., New York, N. Y.
 Elmer Almy Wilcox, Professor, 201 Law Bldg., University of Iowa, Iowa City, Ia.

- George Frederick Andrews, Writer, Tufts College, Mass. Bertram Blaisdell, Lawyer and Insurance Agent, Meredith, N. H. Walter Lincoln Chase, Publisher, Mem. W. I., Chase & Co., 145 High St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 43 Judkins St., New-tonville, Mass. Albert Edward Hylan, Clergyman, Med-field, Mass. Louis Manson Lincoln, Manager, with F. A. Eddy Machinery Co., East Green-wich, R. I.

Edwin Lincoln Newell, Business, 23 West Ave., Pawtucket, R. I. *Henry Morgan Stone, Clergyman, d. Apr.

1803

- William Burdick, Physical Director, Public Athletic League, 801 Garrett Bldg., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 2703 Elsinor Ave., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 2703 Elsinor Ave., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 2703 Elsinor Ave., Baltimore, Md.; Actional Contexpondence Actional Contexpondence Actional Contexpondence Actional Contexpondence School of Music, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4351 Oakenwald Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4351 Oakenwald Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4351 Oakenwald Ave., York, N. Y.; Res. White Plains, N. Y.
 Leonard Apollinaire Therrien, Clergyman, Feller Institute, Grand Ligne, Que. Carl Vernon Tower, Professor, Ursinus College, Collegeville, Pa.; Res. South Hingham, Mass.

1894

- Charles Spaulding Aldrich, Lawyer, Keenan Bldg., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 7 Collins Ave., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 7 Russell Hall Birge, Surgeon, 1021 Pros-pect Ave., Cleveland, O. Clayton Sedgwick Cooper, Clergyman and Author, Rockledge, Riverdale-on-Hud-son, N. Y. George Marcus Crowell, Physician, Au-burn, N. H. Jay Schuyler Fox, Principal of High School, Poughkeepsie, N. Y.; Res. 13 Virginia Ave., Poughkeepsie, N. Y. Archie Norwood Frost, (Init. by Colb.' Lawyer, Muskogee, Okla. *Robert Stuart MacGregor, Physician, d. Mar. 23, 1907

- Mar. 23, 1907. Joseph Belfield McIntyre, Business, with J. & P. Coats Thread Co., Pawtucket, R. I.; Res. 166 President Ave., Provi-dence, R. I. *Edward Mellen Makepeace, d. Nov. 28,
- 1800.
- 1890.
 William Washburn Moss, Lawyer, Mem. Gardner, Pirce & Thornley, 1511 Turks Head Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 24 Everett Ave., Providence, R. I.
 *Albert Joseph Pope, Teacher, d. May 21, -20.2
- 1896 Arthur William Rowell, Clerk of Board of Assessors, City Hall, Manchester, N. H.; Res. 612 Beacon St., Man-chester, N. H.

- Chester Willard Barrows, Justice of Su-perior Court of Rhode Island, Provi-dence, County Court House, Provi-dence, R. I.; Res. 1874 Broad St., Providence, R. I. Frederick Otis Clapp, Civil Engineer, City Engineer's Office, Providence, R. I.; Res. 11 Bridgham St., Providence, R. I.; Jay Rogers Dickinson, (Init. by North-western), Department Agent, with Gen-eral Fire Extinguisher Co., Providence, R. I.; Res. 420 Angell St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 420 Angell St., Providence, R. T.

- Arthur Amsden Macurda, Teacher, State Normal School, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1714 Harvard Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 John Avery Tillinghast, Lawyer, Mem. of Murdock & Tillinghast, 1030 Grosvenor Bidg., Providence, R. 1.; Kes. 86 Bur-nett St., Providence, K. I.
 Benjamin Williams, Lawyer, 16 Dwight Bidg., Jackson, Mich.
 John Young, Professional Singer, Ridge Rd., Yonkers, N. Y.

1806

- *Charles Allen Boyd, Teacher, d. Feb. 11, 1911.

- *Charles Allen Boyd, Teacher, d. Feb. 11, 1911.
 Burton Sanderson, Flagg, Insurance Underwriter, Pres. Merrimack Mutual Fire Insurance Co., Andover, Mass.
 Irving Henry Gamwell, Lawyer, 24 North St., Pittsfield, Mass.
 Gardner Kirk Hudson, Lawyer, 410 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.; Res. Oxford St., Pittsfield, Mass.
 Gardner Kirk Hudson, Lawyer, 410 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.; Res. 63 South St., Fitchburg, Mass.
 Frederick Augustus Jones, Lawyer, 49 Westminster St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 129 Shaw Ave., Edgewood, R. I.
 Howard Day Kenyon, Junior Masser, Mechanic Arts High School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 301 Forest Rd., Sharon, Mass.
 Harry Saxton Mabie, Minister, First Baptist Church, Bluefield, W. Va.; Res. 7 Dubring St., Bluefield, W. Va.
 Haven Metcalf, (Init. by Colby), Plant Pathologist, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Washington, D. C.; Providence, R. I.; Res. Nurdock & Tillinghast, Grosvenor Bilg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 89 Keene St., Providence, R. I. awyer, Mem. Field & Swan, 34-38 Savings Bank Bidg., Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 133 Winslow St., Watertown, N. Y.
 Sumner Redway Vinton, (Init. by Colgate), Missionary and Lecturer, 31 Tarleton Rd., Newton Center, Mass.
- Sumner' Redway Vinton, (Init. by Col-gate), Missionary and Lecturer, 31 Tarleton Rd., Newton Center, Mass.

1807

Willis Wood Aldrich, Farmer, Homedale,

- Willis Wood Aldrich, Farmer, Homedale, Id.
 William John Ballou, Clergyman, (Init. bv Amherst), Ludlow, Vt.
 William Setchell Learned, with Carnegie Foundation, New York, N. Y.; Res. 471 Gramatan Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Herbert Cleaveland Miller, Secretary and General Manager, with Everett & Bar-ron Co., 217 Canal St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 205 President Ave., Provi-dence, R. I.
 William Burgess Peck, Manufacturer of Jewelry, with Waite Thresher Co., 10 Abbot Park Pl., Providence, R. I.: Res. 11 Everett Ave., Providence, R. I.
 *George Washington Rapson, Student, d. Aug. 20, 1895.

- *George Washington Rapson, Student, d. Aug. 20, 1805. Harris Elwood Starr, Clergyman, 303 Lexington Avc., New Haven, Ct. William Henry Thornley, Lawyer, Mem. Gardner, Pierce & Thornley, Turk's Head Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 38 Cushing St. Providence, R. I. Gregory Dexter Walcott, Professor, Ham-line University, St. Paul. Minn.; Res. 1540 West Minnehaha St., St. Paul. Minn.
- Minn.



^{17, 1908.}

- 1898
 Pliny Arthur Boyd, Vice-Pres. of Everett & Barron Co. of Providence, R. I., Bloomfield Trust Bldg., Bloomfield, N. J.: Res. 30 Clarendon Pl., Bloomfield, N. J.: Res. 30 Clarendon Pl., Bloomfield, N. J.: Res. 30 Clarendon Pl., Bloomfield, N. J.: Res. 17 Gardner St., Atleboro, Mass.
 Ratcliffe George Earl Hicks, Lawyer, 55 Eddy St.; Frovidence, R. I.; Res. 166 Armington St., Edgewood, R. I.
 George Alfred Mellen, Publisher, Lawrence Daily Eagle, Lawrence, Mass.
 William Adams Slade, Chief of Periodical Division, Library of Congress, Washington, D. C.
 Stacy Reuben Warburton, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Ogdensburg, N. Y. William Eugene Winchester, Business, with Deering, Milken & Co., 70 Leonard St., New York, N. Y.
 1800

- Walter Boardman Bullen, Missionary, Newton Centre, Mass. Frederick William Murphy, Lawyer, Mem. Murphy & Fultz, 41 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 630 Mansfield Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. Charles Cady Remington, Lawyer, 002 Union Trust Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 12 University Ave., Providence, R. I.
- R. I.
- R. I.
 Albert Henry Sheffield, Building Construction, with Dailing & Eitel Co., State Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 953 Foster Ave., Chicago, III.
 Edward Amos Stockwell, Lawyer, 328 Butler Exchange, Providence, R. I.; Res. 61 E. Manning St., Providence, R. I. Manning St., Providence, R. I.
- *Nelson Allen Wood, Teacher, d. Jan. 12, 1906.

1000

- Clifford Spence Anderson, Lawyer, Mem. Stiles & Anderson, 314 Main St., Wor-cester, Mass.; Res. 11 Wheeler Ave., Worcester, Mass. Asa Warren Armington, Salesman, with Shreve, Crump & Low Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 31 Parker St., Newton Cen-ter, Masa

- Asa Warren Armington, Satesman, wim Shreve, Crump & Low Co., Boston, Mass. ; Res. 31 Parker St., Newton Center, Mass.; Res. 31 Parker St., Newton Center's Hall, Boston, Mass.; Res. 3 Acorn St., Boston, Mass.
 Kenneth Ripley Forbes, Clergyman, St., Mary's House for Sailors, 120 Marginal St., E. Boston, Mass.
 Waldo Gifford Leland, Historical Research, with Carnegie Institution of Washington, Washington, D. C.
 Clarence Brown Lester, Legislative Reference Librarian, Wisconsin Library Commission, Madison, Wis.
 Norman Allen Moss, Teacher, English High School, Boston, Mass.
 Charles Pickett Roundy, Salesman, with Hope Webbing Co., Providence, R. I.;

- Res. Raleigh Ave., Pawtucket, R. I. Albert Lyon Scott, Engineer, Treasurer of Lockwood, Greene & Co., 60 Fed-eral St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 30 Chase St., Newton Center, Mass. Nathan Albert Tufts, Lawyer, 681 Main St., Waltham, Mass.; Res. 802 Main St., Waltham, Mass.

1001

- Arthur Irving Andrews, Professor, Tufts College, Tufts College, Mass.
 Charles Edmund Byrant, Superintendent of Schools, Coshocton, O.
 Elmer Seymour Chace, Lawyer, City Hall, Providence, R. I.; Res. a Rhode Island Ave., Providence, R. I.
 Edwin Farnham Greene, Treasurer, Pacific Mills, 60 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 70 Kilby St., Boston, Mass.
 Stephen Harold Greene, Cotton Mill Treas-urer, 18 Alden St., Newton Center, Mass. Mass.
- Mass. Lewis Curtis Parsons, Manager L. C. Par-sons 5 and 10 cent Store, Norwich, N.Y. Byron Lee Smith, Civil Engineer, with Lawyers Title & Trust Co., 160 Broad-way, New York, N.Y.; Res. 103 Malone Ave., Belleville, N. J. Winthrop Morton Southworth, Printing, Advertising, Publishing, Needham Chronicle, Needham, Mass.

1002

- William Penn Bates, Civil Engineer, 317-318 American National Bank Bldg., San Diego, Cal.; Res. 4725 Thirty-eighth St., San Diego, Cal.
 Winfield Haines Dennett, (Init. by Wil-liams), Business, with Glasgow Mfg. Co., South Hadley Falls, Mass.
 Everett Jarvis Horton, Merchant, Turk's Head Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 11 Belair Ave., Providence, R. I.; Harry Yorke Norwood, Engineer, with Taylor Instrument Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 62 Chestnut St., Roches-ter, N. Y.
 Charles Arnold Reese, Physician, Milford, N. H.
- н

- N. H. Philip Darrell Sherman, Associate Pro-fessor, Oberlin College, Oberlin, O.; Res. 25 College Pl., Oberlin, O. Irving Southworth, Superintendent of Cotton Mills, Pacific Mills, Cocheco Dept., Dover, N. H. Prederick Wheaton Tillinghast, Lawyer, with Greene, Hinckley & Allen, 1311 Turk's Head Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 54 Brenton Ave., Providence, R. I.

- Robert Lincoln Barrows, Manager, Ad-vertising Dept. of Curtis Publishing Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 120 Argyle Rd., Ardmore, Pa. Elmer Ellsworth Butler, News Editor, with The Boston Traveler, 171 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. R. D., Newton, N H
- Boston, Mass.; Res. R. D., Ivewton, N. H. Philip Bardwell Hadley, (Init. by Mari-etta), College Professor, Rhode Island State College, Kingston, R. I. William Thomson Hastings, Assistant Pro-fessor, Brown University, Providence,

R. I.; Res. 13 John St., Providence, R. I. Leslie Robert Hicks, Electrical Engineer with Charles H. Tenney & Co., 201 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1 Franklin Terrace, Melrose Highlands, Mase Mass.

- Mass. Arthur Upham Pope, Assistant Professor, University of Cal., Berkeley, Cal. John L. G. Pottorf, Teacher, North High School, Canton, O.; Res. 609 Tuscara-was St., Canton, O. Lester Burrell Shippee, Professor, Wash-ington State College, Pullman, Wash. Res. Star Route St., Pulman, Wash. George Waterhouse, Cotton Merchant, Beaufort, S. C.
- Beaufort, S. C.

1904

- Ralph Hervey Bevan, 475 Hope St., Provi-dence, R. I. Charles Fowler Fields, Clergyman, Grace Baptiat church, 622 W. State St., Trenton, N.
- con, N. J.
 George Blinn Francis, Lawyer, 51 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1 W.
 81st St., New York, N. Y.
 Warren Weston Loomis, Assistant Purchasing Agent, with The Stone & Webster Engineering Corporation, 147 Milk St., Boston, Mass.
 James McPherson, Business, 108 Owen Ave., Pawtucket, R. I.
 Robert Grant Martin, Asst. Professor, Northwestern University, Evanston, III.; Res. 1570 Asbury Ave., Evanston, III.;

- T11
- *Richard Montague, Student, d. Feb. 16, 1002.

1005

Leonard Wolsey Cronkhite, Importer and Agent, Officer, The Leonard W. Cronk-hite Co., 185 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 55 Sacramento St., Cam-bridge, Mass. *Caleb Harris Farnum, U. S. Forestry

- *Caleb Harris Farnum, U. S. Forestry Service, d. Aug. 17, 1905.
 Harry Spear Harding, Civil Engineer, with Commissioners of Accounts, City of New York, Municipal Building, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1640 Macombs Rd., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Hadlai Hull, Lawyer, New Lon-don, Ct.; Res. 73 Vauxhall St., New Warren Appleton Whiteer, Act Bublisher
- London, Ct. Warren Appleton Whitney, Art Publisher, with Geo. C. Whitney Co., 67 Union St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 15 Trow-bridge Rd., Worcester, Mass. Hollis Bradford Wilcox, Metal Stamping. General Manager, W. W. Wilcox Co., 1735 Armitage Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 93 Crescent Dr., Glencoe, Ill.; Basil Boise Wood, Library Assistant, City Library, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 42 Maple St., Springfield, Mass.

1906

Harris Merrill Barbour, Clergyman, Milton College, Milton, Wis.
George Timothy Colony, Druggist, Keene, N. H.
Joshua Wilbur Mason, 1246 N. Olden Ave., Trenton, N. J.
Leonard Augustus Prouty, Teacher, Portage Statement Content Statement Content Statement Statem

- ter Military Academy, Charleston, S. C.; Res. Charleston, S. C. Walter Douglas Swaffield, Baptist Minis-ter, Danielson, Ct. Theodore Elliott Tolson, Hotzl Proprie-tor, Hotzl Bristol, 122 W. 49th St., St., New York, N. Y. Richard Dana Tucker, Teacher, Rhode Island Normal School; Res. 17 Dexter-dale Rd., Providence, R. I. Ralph Cahoon Whitnack, College Pro-fessor, Keio University, Tokyo, Japan; Res. Reinanzaka, Arasaka, Tokyo, Japan. Tapan.

1907

- Harold Learned Brown, Physician, 604-605 Security Bank Bldg., Sioux City, Ja.; Res. 909 Ninth St., Sioux City, Ia.
- 1a. Harry Duane Bruce, Lawyer, General At-torney for The Solvay Process Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 963 Westcott St., Syracuse, N. Y. *Ralph Norton Dennett, Lawyer, d. Sept.
- 21, 1914. Dana Taylor Gallup, Lawyer, with Blod-gett, Jones, Burnham & Bingham, 60 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Old Mystic, Ct. Gurnay, Newspaperman,
- Mystic, Ct. Alfred Henry Gurney, Newspaperman, with Providence Journal, Providence, R. I.; Res. 48 Prospect St., Auburn, R. I.
- R. I. George Hurley, Lawyer, 1316 Turks Head Bidg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 42 F. Manning St. Providence, R. I. Norman Fox Macgregor, Rugs, with Stern Bros., W. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 40 W. 83d St., New York, N. Y. Royal McKnight Merritt, Business Man-ager. Pneuvac Co., so Temple Pl.
- Royai McKnight Merritt, Business Man-ager, Pneuvac Co., 59 Temple Pl., Boston, Mass.; Res. 97 Kenwood St., Brookline, Mass. William Whyte Reynolds, Engineer and Supt. of Construction, with J. H. Sul-livan Co., Brighton St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 95 Carvington Ave., Providence, R. I. Benjamia Comp. St. 1997

Benjamin Graves Sinciair, Teacher, State Normal School, Plattsburg, N. Y.

1008

- Robert Wilbur Burgess, Instructor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.
 Norman Stanley Case, Lawyer, with Gardner, Pierce & Thornley, 1511 Turk's Head Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 53 Grove St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 53 Grove St., Providence, R. I.
 Earl Biddle Conklin, Electro-Chemist, with Castner Electrolytic Alkali Co., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 335 Tenth St., Niagara Falls, N. Y.
 Clarence Hill Griffith, Electrical Engin-eer, with Wm. D. McJunkin Advertis-ing Agency, 35 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1042 Argyle Rd., Chicago, III.; T11.

- III. Sheldon Jenckes Howe, Asst. Instructor, Harvard University; Res. 306 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass. Harold William Lyall, Bacteriologist, New York City Antitoxin Laboratory, Otisville, N. Y.; Res. Otisville, N. Y. Sidney Small Paine, Manufacturer, with Ienckes Spinning Mills, Pawtucket, R. I.; Res. 41 Methyl St., Providence, R. I.

Digitized by Google

Charles Francis Potter, Clergyman, Pas-tor Unitarian Church, 10958 Eightieth Ave., Edmonton, Alberta, Can. George Alfred Townsend, Lumber Busi-ness, with Great Southern Lumber Co., Bogalusa, La.; Res. "Pine Tree Inn," Bogalusa, La.

1000

- <page-header><text><text><text><text><text>

1910

- Carl Winslow Atwood, Business, with Washington Mills Emery Mfg. Co., Box 60, North Grafton, Mass.; Res. North Grafton, Mass.
- Albert Arnold Bennett, Instructor, Prince-ton Univ.; Res. 35 Park Pl., Princeton,
- Biner Stuart Horton, Advertiser, with Providence Journal, Providence, R. I.; Res. 7 Woodbury Ave., Providence,

- Res. 7 Woodoury Ave., Floridence, R. I.
 Warren Clifford Johnson, Teacher, High School, Winchester, Mass.
 Alexander Wycliffe Muir, Civil Engineer, with County Engineer, care of F. W. Salmon, Netcong, N. J.; Res. 156 Main St, Newton, N. J.; Res. 156 Main Stephen Donald Pyle, Student, Union Theodogical Seminary, New York, N. Y.; Res. 469 Washington Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Harold Avery Swaffield, Principal of High School, Haiffeld, Mass.; Res. 220 Sum-ner St., Malden, Mass.
 Alan Jewett Young, Business, Mem. Wood-ley Soap Mig. Co., 24-49 Norfolk Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 10 Oakwood Ter-race, Newton Centre, Mass.

1011

John Edward Dudley, Jr., Scientific As-sistant, Bureau of Entomology, U. S. Department of Agriculture, Vienna, Va. Alton Greene, Traveling Salesman, with

- HAPTER 37
 Brown & Sharpe Mig. Co., Providence, R. I.; Res. 90 Edgewood Ave., Edgewood, R. I.
 Edward Lord Merritt, Missionary, Clifton Springs, N. Y.
 Harold Edward Muir, Draughtsman, with General Fire Extinguisher Co., 630 Mercantile Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 320 Frank St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 320 Frank St., Rochester, N. Y.; Robert Cushman Murphy, Zoologist, Museum of the Brooklyn Institute of Arts and Sciences, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 293 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, N. Y
 John William Seaton, Automobiles, with Utica Mitchell Motor Co., Inc., 403 First St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 29 Plant St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 29 Plant St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 29 Plant St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 5 Peckham Ave., Newport, R. I.; Res. 616 S. Oakes St., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 616 S.
 Warren Van Kirk, Soap Business, with B. J. Johnson Soap Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 416 Windsor Pl., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 416 Windsor Pl., Milwaukee, Wis.; Ellis Laurie Yatman, Lawyer, Mumford

- Wis., Autor Vatman, Lawyer, Mumford Huddy & Emerson, 49 Westminister St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 253 Knight St., Providence, R. I.

1913

• -

- Joseph Banigan, Student, Univ. of To-ronto, Ont.; Res. 120 Douglas Dr., Toronto Ont

- ronto, Ont.; Res. 120 Dougras L., Toronto, Ont.
 Warren Randolph Burgess, Pastor's Assistant, Emmanuel Congregational Church, Montreal, Can.; Res. 127 Drummond St., Montreal, Can.
 Douglas Duval Corning, Mgr. Wyman's Lunch, 37 Central Ave., Lynn, Mass.
 Robert Cloutman Dexter, Social Worker, General Secretary Charity Organization Society, 70 Mance St., Montreal, P. O.; Res. 265 Regent Ave., Notre Dame de Grace, Montreal, Can.
 Preston Hart Hood, Lawyer, with Lincoln Hood, Fall River, Mass.; Res. Somer-set, Mass.

- Preston Hart Hood, Lawyer, with Lincoln Hood, Fall River, Mass.; Res. Somer-set, Mass.
 Karl Humphrey, Broker, with Richard-son & Clark, Providence, R. I.; Res. 282 Wayland Ave., Providence, R. I.
 Ralph Gibney Hurlin, Instructor, Clark University, Worcester, Mass.
 Charles James Keppel, Teacher, Voca-tional High School, New London, Ct.; Res. 13 Gorton St., New London, Ct.
 Arthur Franklin Newell, Student; An-dover Theological Seminary and Har-vard Grad. School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 25 Hammond St., Cambridge, Mass.

1913

- Preston Franklin Arnold, Teacher, Ur-bana University Schools, Urbana, O. *Charles Elton Burgess, Student; d. Feb. Ur-
- 6, 1912. William Learned Dealey, Student; Fel-low in Clark University, Worcester, Mass.; Res. 872 Hope St., Providence, R. I.

•

- Harold Faunce Dumbleton, Special Apprentice, with Packard Motor Car Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 925 Y. M. C. A., Detroit, Mich.
 Carleton Doty Morse, Advertising; Res. 154 Reynolds Ave., Providence, R. I. Edward Andrew Cushman Murphy, Teacher, Osgood School, Cohasset, Mase
- Mass.
- Mass., O'good benot, Conster, Arbert Farwell Osteyee, Paper Manu-facturing, with Strathmore Paper Co., Woronoco, Mass. James Henry Readio, Jr., Assistant Su-perintendent and Head Chemist, with New Bedford Gas & Electric Light Co., New Bedford, Mass.; Res. 23 Ocean St., New Bedford, Mass. Herbert Duncan Rollason, Clergyman, Congr. Church, Hanover, Ct. Horace Whipple Woodberry, Jr., Clerk, with Glen Shirt & Collar Co., 121 Tre-mont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 53 Cabot St., Beverly, Mass.

- wight Elias Austin, (Init by Mch.) Salesman with Clawson & Wilson Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 51 Rodney Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. tephen Sibley Bean, with Employers Liability Assurance Co., 33 Broad St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 130 Montvale Ave., Wohurn Mass Dwight Elias
- Stephen
- Woburn, Mass.; Res. 130 Montvale Ave., Woburn, Mass. Carl Winfield Firebaugh, Rancher, with Firebaugh Bros. Co., Box 44, Wilton,
- Cal. David Edward Henry, (Init. by Tufts), Teacher and Coach, Country Day School, Newton, Mass.; Res. 24 Har-vest St., Dorchester, Mass. Philip Jacob Jetter, Field Manager, Cook-ing Utensils, with Pittsburg Aluminum Co., 1801 L. C. Smith Bldg., Seattle, Wash
- Wash.
- Wash. Reber Nettleton Johnson, Director Musi-cal School, St. Bartholemew's Church, New York, N. Y.; Res. 159 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y. Murray Lee Jones, Stenographer, with Fred R. Barber, Warren's, Wis. William Baker Noyes, Farm Manager, Evergreen Stock Farm, Beaver Dam, Wit
- Wis
- Raymond Abner Preston, Assistant, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 45 Broad St., Danielson, Ct.

1015

- 1915 Alfred Williams Anthony, Jr., General Electric Co., 24 Baker St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. Thompson Club, Lynn, Mass. Theodore Chandler, Clerk Natl. City Bank, New York, N. Y.; Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Ralph Waldo Cram, with Davidson Rubber Co., Charlestown, Mass.; Res., 40 Han-cock St., Melrose, Mass. Minot Joy Crowell, Student; Res. 349 Washington St., Melrose, Mass. Frederick Davis, Student, d. Oct. 6, 1915. Norman Leroy Duncan, Real Estate; Res. 30 Warren Ave., Woburn, Mass. Elliott Harold Falk, Investment Secur-ities, Mem. Chase & Falk, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 32 Sherman Ave., Meriden, Ct. Frederick Hartwell Greene, Business,

- with the Pacific Mills, Lawrence, Mass.; Res. 55 Jackson St., Lawrence, Mass. ana Mortimer Hubbard, the Brown Union, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 26 Vernon St., Woburn, Mass. Dana
- R. I.; Res. 26 Vernon St., Woburn, Mass. Paul Joseph Kingaley, Publishing, with Charles Scribners' Sons, New York, N. Y.; Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Warren Perham Norton, Graduate Stu-dent; Res. R. D. 1, Waymart, Pa. Adams Thurber Rice, Stage Manager, Bonsteele Stock Co.; Res. 106 Sumner St., Newton Center, Mass. James Caviness Rickner, Res. Durango, Col.

- Col.
- Col. Philip Carl Scherer, Jr., Chemist, with Stillwell & Gladding, New York, N. Y.; Res. 52 S. Johnson Ave., Richmond Hill, N. Y.

1016

- Jesse Mitchell Bailey, Res. Southbury, Ct. Richard Davis Banigan, Student; Res. 468 Angell St., Providence, R. I. John Lamson Eddy, Res. 52 Taber Ave., Providence, R. I. Gordon Banham Ewing, Student; Res. 324 Ward St., Newton Center, Mass. Arthur Warren Fairchild, Res. Newton, Ct.

- CL. Willard Ware Ferguson, Student; Res. 77 North Union St., Burlington, Vt. Harold Raymond Hall, Student; Res. Hackettstown, N. J. William Henry Hurlin, 157 Williams St., Providence, R. I.; Res. Antrim, N. H. Paul Crouse Lyall, Advertising, with Davis & Geck, Inc., 217 Duffield St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Harold Madison Messer, Res. Blodgett Landing, N. H. Edward Talpey Willson, Jr., Student; Res. 15 Elm St., Farmington, N. H.

1917

- Malcolm Wright Burnham, Student; Res. Hopedale, Mass. Carlton Herbert Day, Student; Res. 17 Spruce St., Waltham, Mass. James Gordon Fernald, Student; Res. 207 Lorraine Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. Walter Kenneth Sprague, Student; Res. Northeast Pa

- Walter Kenneth Sprague, Student; Res. Northeast, Pa. John Storer, Jr., Student; Res. 14 John St., Providence, R. I. Paul Nichols Swaffield, Teacher, High School; Res. Box 782, Danielson St., Malden, Mass. Benjamin Horace Yerxa, Insurance Busi-ness; Res. Laconia, N. H

- William Watts Chaplin, Student; Res. 346 W. 22d St., New York, N. Y. Edward Judson Dilts, Student; Res. 53 Warwick St., Lowell, Mass. Wheaton Grenville Hudson, with Fidelity Trust Co., Hartford Ct.; Res. Hotel Bond Annex, Hartford, Ct. Carroll Burton Larrabee, Student; Res. 56 Williams St., Bradford, Pa. Allison Miller, Student; Res. 240 E. 178th St., New York, N. Y. Paul Marvel Smith, Res. 102 Hubbard Ave., Columbus, O.



Daniel Hale Wood, Student; Res. 445 Elmwood Ave., Providence, R. I.

1919

Thomas Francis Black, Jr., Student; Res. 207 Broadway, Providence, R. I. Kenneth Nason Burnham, Student; Res. 1 Northrop St., Hopedale, Mass. Roger Tillinghast Clapp, Student; Res. 80 Oriole Ave., Providence, R. I. William Dana Critcherson, Jr., Student; Res. 00 High St., Westerly, R. I. Archibald Moore Dodge, Student; Res. 6 Cochrane St., Methuen, Mass. Arthur Warren Duryea, Student; Res. 76 Aldrich St., Roslindale, Mass. James Saville Eastham, Student; Res. 41 Broadway, Methuen, Mass. Perry Edson Faunce, Student; Res. 180 Hope St., Providence, R. I. Rufus Clinton Fuller, Jr., Student; Res.

79 Charles Field St., Providence, R. I.
Herbert Wylie Greenhalgh, Student; Res.
55 Mulberry St., Providence, R. I.
Elmer Raymond Hering, Student; Res.
371 Lookout Ave., Hackensack, N. J.
Douglas Albert Holyoke, Student; Res.
179 Albert Ave., Edgewood, R. I.
Edward Howell, Jr., Student; P. O. Box
166, Morris Plains, N. J.
Albert Walker Johnson, Student; Res. 119
Sycamore St., Providence, R. I.
Nowell Reed Kinney, Student; Res. 50
Chelmsford St., Lawrence, Mass.
Frederic William Lathorp, Student; Res.
263 Coram Ave., Shelton, Ct.
Webster Charles Mac Millan, Student; Res.
Donald Gordon Millar, Student; Res.
Bogert Ave., Westwood, N. J.
Fred Bartlett Perkins, Student; Res. 55
S. Angell St., Providence, R. I.

CALIFORNIA CHAPTER

University of California, Berkeley, Cal.

Founded March 13, 1896; 25 Classes; 200 Members.

1805

- -- -

Varren Estelle Lloyd, Lawyer, Mem. Lloyd, Cheney & Geibel, 906 Central Building, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1157 S. Hoower St., Los Angeles, Cal. Warren

1806

- Francis Herbert Dam, Attorney, 945 Pacific Building, San Francisco, Cal.; Res.:
- Francis Herbert Dam, Attorney, 945 Pacific Building, San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2432 Cedar St., Berkeley, Cal.
 Charles Hiram Harwood, Secretary Print-ers' Board of Trade, 244 Monadnock Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 4535 California St., San Francisco, Cal.
 John Gilson Howell, Importer and Pub-lisher, 107 Grant Ave., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2033 Berryman St., Berke-ley Cal.
- Cal.; Res.: 2033 Berryman St., Berke-ley, Cal. rchur Walbridge North, Farming and Literary Work, 108 North St., Walton, Arthur
- N. Y. Hart Hyatt North, Lawyer, San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2414 Prospect St., Berkeley, Cal.
- ubert Coke Wyckoff, Lawyer, Mem. Wyckoff & Gardner, Watsonville, Cal.; Res.: 409 E. 3d St., Watsonville, Cal. Hubert

1807

*Charles Allen Elston, Teacher, d. May 1, 1912.

- John Arthur Elston, Lawyer, Congress-man, First National Bank Bldg., Berke-ley, Cal.; Res. 2500 Durant Ave., Berke-

- ley, Cal.; Res. 2500 Durant Ave., Deraeley, Cal.;
 Reward Currier Gage, Rancher, Mem. Gage Brothers, Chico, Cal.; Res. 1329 Market St., Oakland, Cal.
 Frank Tade, Lawyer, 303 Farmers' and Mechanics' Bk. Bldg., Sacramento, Cal.;
 Res. 1011 Eye St., Sacramento, Cal.
 Alfred Clarence Wyckoff, Real Estate and Insurance Agent, 2121 Shattuck Ave., Berkeley, Cal.; Res. Eucalyptus Path, Claremont Pk., Berkeley, Cal.

1808

- Theodore Lockwood Barnes, Sand and Gravel Business, Central Mortgage Bld San Diego, Cal.; Res.: 3427 Fourth St., San Diego, Cal. *Herbert James Bias, Teacher, d. Jan. 29,
- 1002.
- George Clark, Attorney, 048 Market St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Hotel Vic-toria, San Francisco, Cal. Roy Montgomery Fryer, Rancher, Spadra, Cal. Montgomery Fryer, Cancher, Spadra,
- James Morris Jones, Farmer, Harrington, Wash.
- Avery Morgan, Architect; Res. 754 Four-teenth St., Oakland, Cal. James Moxley Oliver, Lawyer, Humboldt

Bank Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2475 Prince St., Berkeley, Cal. Albert Clyde Olney, Superintendent of City Schools, Santa Barbara, Cal.; Res.: 420 E. Valerio St., Santa Barbara, Cal.

1800

- Ralph Chandler Daniels, Principal, High School, 1221 Gaffey St., San Pedro, Cal.; Res.: R. D. 9, Box 435, Los Angeles, Cal

- Cal. Thomas Sidney Elston, Professor, Univers-ity of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: Cambridge Apts., Berkeley, Cal. Charles Bdmund Fryer, Professor, McGill University, Montreal, Can. Harry Arlyn Linacott, Agent, with Ginn Co., Publishers, 252 South Spring St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 2200 W. 25th St., Los Angeles, Cal. Ralph Bramel Lloyd, General Business, 334 Union Oil Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 1023 S. Alvarado St., Los Angeles, Cal. Cal.

- William Hardy Alexander, (Init. by Tor-onto), Professor, University of Alberta, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada.; Res.: 7435 Saskatchewan Drive, Strathcona, Al-

- Edmonton, Alberta, Canada.; Res.: 7425
 Saskatchewan Drive, Strathcona, Alberta, Canada.
 Pred Winslow Blanchard, Banking, California National Bk., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 81z H St., Sacramento, Cal.
 Harold Cornelius Bradley, Associate Professor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res.: 106 Prospect Ave., Madison, Wis.
 Robert Hilliard Collins, Capitalist, San Leandro, Cal.
 Benjamin Franklin Driver, Lawyer, 2120 G St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: Tullar Near J St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: Tullar Near J St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 405 W. Willow St., Stockton, Cal.; Res.: 405 W. Willow St., Stockton, Cal.
 Ray Howell, Oriental Representative, with Yule & Towne Mfg. Co., of New York, care of Mustard & Co., Hong Kong, China.
 Parker Lowry Jackson, Note Teller, Wells-Fargo Nevada Natl. Bk., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 561 Vernon St., Oakland, Cal.
- Čal.

- Cal. Edward Gerhard Kuster, Lawyer, 322 Van Nuys Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. San Gabriel, Cal. Edwin Letts Oliver, Engineer, 503 Mar-ket St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 253 Vernon Ave., Oakland, Cal. Roland Letts Oliver, Explosives and Com-mercial Minerals, with California Cap Co., 88 Bacon Building, Oakland, Cal. *Frank Alden Porter, d. about 1903 or 1004.
- 1904.



William Adams Sheldon, Sec. of School Board Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 1835 Welton Pl., Los Angeles, Cal. Ray Whitman Simonds, Business, Simonds Machinery Co., 117-121 New Montgom-ery St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 1330 Spruce St., Berkeley, Cal.

1001

- Ralph William Bias, Real Estate and In-surance, with R. S. Browne & Co., 68 Post St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 166 23d Ave., San Francisco, Cal. *Frederick Edmond Cooley, Railroad, d. Mar. J. Kork, San Francisco, Sal.

- *Frøderick Edmond Cooley, Railroad, d. Mar. 25, 1905.
 Francis George Goodenow, Head Master of Languages, Manual Arts High School, Los Angeles, Cal., Res.: Vermont and 4ad Sts., Los Angeles, Cal.
 William Buckhout Greeley, (Init. by Stan-ford), Forestry, Assistant Forester, U. S. Forest Service, Washington, D. C.; Res.: Chevy Chase, Md.
 Nathan Montgomery Moran, Lawyer, 14 Montgomery St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2021 California St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Louis Manton Pratt. Real Estate. with
- Cisco, Cal. Louis Manton Pratt, Real Estate, with Pratt Eucalyptus Investment Co., Laugh-lin Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 164 North Hudson Ave., Pasadena, Cal.

1002

- 1992
 *Harold Heathcote Harvey, d. about 1906.
 John Murray Kendall, Scotland House, Victoria Embankment, London, S. W., Eng.; Res.: Savoy Club, London, Eng.
 George Benjamin Lorenz, Banker, Peoples' Savings Bank, Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 1822 G St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 1823 G St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 19 Park Way, Piedmont, Cal.; Res.: 406 Parket, Kay, Piedmont, Cal.; Res.; 19 Park Way, Piedmont, Cal.; Res.; 10 Park Way, Piedmont, Cal.; Res.; 2836 Derby St., Berkeley, Cal.
 Archie Maynard Prat, Sales Manager, with Mutual Orange Distributors, Kedlands, Cal.; Res.; McIhennry and Sixts, sta, Redlands, Cat.
 Clifton Howard Tracy, Steam Laundry, with White Seal Laundry, 416 North Vineyard St., Honolulu, T. H.; Res.; 379 Beretamia, Honolulu, T. H.

1903

- *John Abernethy Brewer, Lawyer, d. Dec.
- Jonn Automatic, 2010
 Bdwin Hill Brooks, Real Estate, with Wright Calendar Co., 403 South Hill St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 411 North Ave., 66, Los Angeles, Cal.; Edwin Moore Garrison, Banking, Bank of Willows, Willows, Cal.; Res.: Wil-lows Cal.
- of Willows, Willows, Cal., Level lows, Cal. Ralph Lewis Langworthy, Real Estate and Insurance, 2127 University Ave., Berke-ley, Cal.; Res.: 2534 College Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Thornton Anthony Mills, (Init. by Tufts),

- Clergyman, Church of Christian Union, Rockford, Ill. *John Aloysius Moriarty. Robert Sibley, Professor, University of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: 2629 Le Conte Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Charles Frank Stern, Chairman State Highway Commission, Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: Spruce St. and Ridge Rd., Berke-ley, Cal. Thomas Albion Stoddard, (Init. by North-western), Orthopedic Surgeon, 291 Geary St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 41 Woodland Ave., San Francisco, Cal.

1004

- Otis Dyer Baldwin, Fire Insurance Agent, with Niagara Fire Insurance Co., 1404 Baker-Detwiler Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 120 E. Ave., 58, Los Angeles, Cal. Herbert Clifford Cheek, Telephone and Telegraph Business, with Pacific Tel. & Tel. Co., Shreve Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2512 Hillegass Ave., Berke-ley, Cal.
- Arthur Montague Cooley, Real Estate and Insurance, Berkeley Natl. Bank Bldg., Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 1724 Sonoma Ave., Berkeley, Cal.
- Insurance, Berkeiey Nati. Dank Dug., Berkeley, Cal.
 Wallace Henderson Poster, District Manager, Pacific Gas & Electric Co., 826 4th St., San Rafael, Cal.; Res. Belle Ave., near Irving St., San Rafael, Cal.
 Mellen Chamberlain Mason Hatch, Superintendent, Fuel Service, with Del., Lack. & West. Ry., Scranton, Pa.
 Carleton Hubbell Parker, Professor, University of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: 38 Mosswood Road, Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: 38 Mosswood Road, Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: 673 E. 47th St., N. Portland, Ore.
 Arthur James Todd, Professor and Departmental Head, University of Pittsburg, Pa.; Res.: 3405 Norder, Pa.; Res.: 3405 Norder, Portison and Departmental Head, University of Pittsburg, Pa.; Res.: 673 E. 47th St., N. Portland, Ore.
 Arthur James Todd, Professor and Departmental Head, University of Pittsburg, Pa.; Res.: 540 Fortsburg, Pa.; Ralph Watts Wardwell, Civil Engineer, with C. C. M. Oil Co., Fellows, Cal.; Res.: Fellows, Cal.

- Raymond Hawthorne Bailey, Real Estate, 2107 Addisin St., Berkeley, Cal.; Res.: 2235 Dana St., Berkeley, Cal. Lynne John Bevan, (Init. by Chicago), Hydraulic Engineer, with Viele Black-well & Buck, 49 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 15 Warren Pl., Montclair, N. J.; J.

- William Clark Crittenden, Lawyer, Mem. Crittenden & Simmons, 519 California St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2437 Le Conte, Berkeley, Cal.
 "Bugene Russell Hallett, Stock Broker, d. Oct. 27, 1912.
 James Tyus Shaw, Lawyer, with Pacific Tel. & Tel. Co., 308 Shreve Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 6111 Colby St., Oakland, Cal.
 Herbert Sedgefield Thomson, Physician, 2539 College Ave., Berkeley, Cal.
 Benjamin Randall Walker, City Editor, The Fresno Republican, Fresno, Cal.; Res.: 374 Calaveras Ave., Fresno, Cal.

- James William Armstrong, Business, with Sperry Mills, Tacoma, Wash. Henry Bernard Drescher, Wholesale Grocer, with Mebius & Drecher Co., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 2120 G St., Sacramento, Cal.; New York, N. Y. Hubert Clyde Linscott, Vocalist; 238 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y. Lewis Edgar Stern, General Merchandise, Eureka, Cal.; Res.: H and Huntoon

- Eureka, Cal.; Res.: H and Huntoon Sts., Eureka, Cal. Iarry Le Roy Stoddard, Architect, with J. Corbley Pool, Inc., 9 Bothin Build-ing, Santa Barbara, Cal.; Res.: Milpas Park, Santa Barbara, Cal. Harry

- *Garrick Mallory Borden, d. May 24, 1912.
 Joseph Alexander Hartley, Laboratory Supplies, Secretary, The Braun Corporation, 363 to 371 New High St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 215 N. Ram-part Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Carl Hoffman, Journalist, City Editor San Francisco Bulletin, San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 11 Hardwick St., Piedmont, Cal.
 Harry Sherman Moore, Assistant Man-ager, with S. G. Moore, 121 S. Hill St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Edmund Kirketerp Rogers, Fruit Canner, with California Fruit Canners, Associa-tion, 112 Market St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 2924 Ashby Ave., Berkeley, Cal.

- Cal

- Cal. Roy Elon Warner, Collection Teller, with Wells Fargo Nevada Natl. Bk., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 911 Kingston Ave., Piedmont, Cal. Henry Gustav Watters, Physician and Surgeon, 406 Main St., Watsonville, Cal.; Res.: 21 W. Lake Ave., Watson ville, Cal. Norton Edward Wilcox, Placer Mining, with Wilcox & Smith, Downieville, Cal.; Res.: 2512 Hillegass Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Cal.

1908

- Harry Lane Englebright, Engineer, Mineral Inspector, Department of Interior, Custom Building, San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: Nevada City, Cal.
 William Egbert Golcher, Mechanical Engineer, 1105 Mission St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 1186 Fulton St., San Fran-cisco Cal
- Cal.; Nes. 1100 Fullon St.; San Fran-cisco, Cal. William Reddick Henderson, Tel. Engin-eer, The Pacific Tel. & Tel. Co., Fresno, Cal.; Res. 239 Mathes St., Oakland, Cal. Richard Loomis North, Lawyer, 6, 7 and 8 Evans Block, Riverside, Cal.; Res.: 4th St. and Little Rubidout, Riverside, Cal.
- Cal.
- Cal. Alexander Van Voorhies Phinney, Manu-facturer of Harness, Vice-President, A. A. Van Voorhies & Co., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 2600 L, St., Sacramento, Cal. Adolph Teichert, Jr., Contracting Engin-eer, Mem. A. Teichert & Son, 227 Ochs-ner Bldg., Sacramento, Cal.; Res.: 2014 25th St., Sacramento, Cal. Frederick Adams Whitney.

1000

Reed Darrow Bush, Geologist, with Kern

Trading & Oil Co., Section 25, Coalinga, Cal.

- Lester Hudson Hibbard, Architect, Marsh-
- Lester Hudson Hibbard, Architect, Marsh-Strong Building, 9th and Main Sts., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 906 Westlake Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Royal Aubrey Lind, Merchant, San Luis Obispo, Cal. Robert Montgomery Sheridan, Assistant District Atty., Mem. Bowker & Sheridan, Venturia, Cal.; Res.: Ash & Poli Sts., Venturia, Cal. Walter Eugene Stern, Insurance, Eureka, Cal.; Res.: 1623 H St., Eureka, Cal.

1010

- Archer Bowden, Attorney, with District Attorney, Court House, San Jose, Cal.; Res.: 478 Morse St., San Jose, Cal. Garth Bell Campbell, Attorney, 1927 Mariposa St., Fresno, Cal.; Res.: 1059 N St., Fresno, Cal. William Ralston Dixon, Lumber, with The Yancey Lumber Co., Newman, Cal
- Cal

- The Yancey Lumber Co., Newman, Cal. Donald Griswold Dorr, Vice-President, Los Angeles Auto and Taxi Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 1511 Manhattan Pl., Los Angeles, Cal. James Alexander Hallett, Ranching, West Sacramento, Cal. Burnett Hamilton, Civil Engineer, with Daniels & Wilhelm, 1085 Monadnock Bildg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 543 Central Ave., San Francisco, Cal. William Hays Hammond, Credit & Claims Agent, with Mt. Whitney Power & Elec-tric Co., Visalia, Cal.; Res. 117 N. Floral St., Visalia, Cal.; Res. 117 N. Floral St., Visalia, Cal. Donald Yount Lamont, Lawyer, with Chickering & Gregory, Merchants Ex-change Bildg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 474 Lake Park Ave., Oakland, Cal. John James McLeilan, care of N. W. Hal-sey & Co., 424 California St., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 1101 Ashmont Ave., Oakland, Cal. Harry Frederick Morrow, Merchant, with Pacific Metal Works, Portland, Ore.; Res.: 616 E. 24th St., N., Portland Ore.

- Ore.

- Ore. Alfred Chandler North, Mining Engineer, with Alaska Codfish Co., Shasta, Cal.; Res.: 2239 Dwight Way, Berkeley, Cal. Le Roy Briggs Sherry, Physician, Lake Side Hospital, Cleveland, O. George Eaton Sperbeck, Civil Engineer, with North Western Pacific R. Co., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 1137 Green St., San Francisco, Cal. Alfred James Snow, Merchant, Mem. Snow & Galgrain, 537 Second St., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res.: 471 17th Ave., San Francisco, Cal. William Kirby Tucker, Rancher, Mecca, Cal.
- Cal.

IOII

- David Thornton Babcock. (Init. by Stan-ford), Investment Securities, with Blyth Witter & Co., 704 Merchants Ex-change Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res.: 905 Contra Costa Ave., Berkeley,
- Cal. Jay Dwiggins, Jr., Physical Director, Uni-versity of California Farm, Davis, Cal.; Res.: 2715 Le Conte Ave., Berkeley,



- Melvin Vilas Hubbard, Banker, Vice-President of Citizens Savings Bank, Pasadena, Cal.; Res. 414 N. Madison Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Herbert Buell Johnson, Jr., District Man-ager, Southwestern Surety Co., First National Bk. Bldg., Oakland, Cal.; Res.: 2634 Benvenue Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Joseph Muth McCoy, Civil Engineer, with Healy-Tibbitts Construction Co., Market and Maine Sts., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1155 Colusa Ave., San Fran-cisco, Cal.
- Cal. Miss Colliss Aver, San Transcisco, Cal.
 William Lawrence Warren, Photographic Supplies, with Honolulu Photo Supply Co., P. O. Box 769, Honolulu, T. H., Res. Pleasanton Hotel, Honolulu, T. H.

1912.

- William Harold Conlin, Lawyer, 1112-20 Merchants Natl. Bk. Bldg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 1494 McAllister St., San Francisco, Cal. Samuel de la Cuesta, Rancher, Santa Ynez, Cal.
- Ynez, Cal. Laurel Revel Miller, 1822 Santa Cruz St.,

- Ynez, Cal.
 Laurel Revel Miller, 1822 Santa Cruz St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 James Lester Pierce, Lumber Manufacturing, Co., Santa Clara, Cal.; Res. Gould St., Box 554, Santa Clara, Cal.
 Robert Rutland Scarborough, Rancher, Banning, Cal.; Perm. Add. 632 S. Alexandria Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Ward Spencer Smith, Contractor and En-gineer, General Delivery, Victorville Cal.; Res. 4631 Kingswell Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Russell Henry Stafford, Clergyman, (Init. by Minnesota), Morningside and Open Door Congregational Churches, Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 2412 West Lake of the Isles Blvd., Minneapolis, Minn.
 John Robert Suman, Engineer, with Rio Bravo Oil Co., 718 Southern Pac. Bldg., Houston, Tex.; Res. 1010 Courtlandt St., Houston, Tex.
 John Burnette Yount, Real Estate, with Newell-Murdock Company, Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 30 Montgomery St., San Franciaco. Cal.
- Newell-Murdock Company, Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 30 Montgomery St., San Francisco, Cal.

1913

- Melvin Leslie Campbell, Rancher, Artesia, Cal.; Res. West Orange Ave., Artesia, Cal.
- Cal. Victor Ford Collins, Lawyer, 1126 Mer-chants Nat. Bank Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1505 Oak St., S. Pasadena, Cal.

- Cal.; Res. 1505 Oak St., S. Pasadena, Cal.
 William Holland Englebright, Mining Engineer, Nevada City, Cal.
 Leslie Alexander Grier, General Contractor, with The E. A. Lord Construction Co., 414 Safety Bildg., Rock Island, Ill.; Res. Monmouth, Ill.
 Hudson Packer Hibbard, Lawyer, with Valentine & Newby, 1108 Washington Bildg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2320 W. 11th St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 416 Hawthorne Cercetary, Frankfort General Insurance Co., 340 Sansome St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1436 Hawthorne Terrace, Berkeley, Cal.
 Walter Eber Leonard, Physician Presbyterian Hospital, Chicago, Ill; Perm. Add. 1209 Marsh-Strong Bildg., Los. Angeles, Cal.

- Frank Morgan Nilon, Law Student, Mor-gan & Roberts Bldg., Nevada City, Cal.; Res. 503 Nevada St., Nevada City, Cal. George Howard Robinson, Dry Goods, with The Boston Store, San Diego, Cal.; Res. 906 West Lewis St., San Diego, Col. Cal.

- Cal. John Lowrey Simpson, Lawyer, with Bel-gium Relief Committee, Woodland, Cal. Henry Armstrong Stern, Wholesale Grocer, with Humboldt Commercial Co., Eureka, Cal.; Res. 1891 H St., Eureka, Cal. Robert Wadsworth Wilson, Property Broker, with W. Ross Campbell Co., 631 S. Spring St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2446 Echo Pk. Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Cal
- Stephen Nicholas Wyckoff, Agriculturist, 2532 Bancroft Way, Berkeley, Cal.

1014

- Richard Minot Allen, (Init. by Harvard), Citrus Culture, with Sweetwater Fruit Co., Bonita, Cal. Otis Frank Brooks, (Init. by Penn. State), Bancroft Apt., 109 W. 121st St., New York, N. Y. Roy Leete Collins, Horticulturist, with Luther Burbank Co., Hayward, Cal.; Res. care of Mulford Ranch, San Lean-dro, Cal. Paul Le Roy Edwards, Diplomat. Secre-
- Arco, Cal. Paul Le Roy Edwards, Diplomat, Secre-tary U. S. Legation, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil; Res. 919 Cajon St., Redlands,

- George Gent Meckfessel, Rancher, Ar-buckle, Cal. William Watkin Morgan, Jr., General Mer-chandise, Brentwood, Cal. Henry Allen Nichols, (Init by Bowdoin). Publishers' Agent, with Houghton, Mifflin Co., 63 South Wabash Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Pomona, Cal. Robert Clarence Ogden, Agriculturist, Uni-versity of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 2336 Valdez St., Oakland, Cal. Stanley Noble Partridge, Insurance, with Mutual Benefit Ins. Co., 914 Spreckels Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2413 Milvia St., Berkeley, Cal. Martin Burris Reed, General Agent, Lon-don & Lancaster Co., San Francisco, Cal.
- Cal.

- Elmer Granville Burland, Student, 174 Ellis St., San Francisco, Cal. Chester Broomhall Cowgill, Advertising, with Detroit Steel Products Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 28 Englewood, Detroit, Mich. Mich.

- Mich.; Res. 28 Englewood, Deriot, Mich.
 Reginaldo de la Cuesta, Rancher, Santa Ynez, Cal.
 Charles Edgar Driver, Private Secretary, with W. F. Holt, 527 N. Hobart St., Los Angeles, Cal.;
 Earl Joseph Fenstermacher, Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 1140 T Street, Fresno, Cal.
 Erling William Hedermann, Auditor, with Audit Company of Hawaii, P. O. Box 646, Honolulu, T. H.; Res. 601 Judd St., Honolulu, T. H.; Res. 601 Judd St., Honolulu, T. H.; Student, 260r Channing Way, Berkeley, Cal.
 Richard Peter Minor, Student; Res. 1730 Euclid Ave., Berkeley, Cal.
 Charles White Peters, Poultryman, with

Superior Égg Farm, R. D. 1, Box 153, Anaheim, Cal.

Anabeim, Cal. Harold Mitchell Pierce, Lumber Manu-facturing, with Pacific Manufacturing Co., Santa Clara, Cal.; Res. Gould St., Box 554, Santa Clara, Cal. Joseph Samuel Prendergast, Student; Res. Bedicado Cal.

Joseph Samuel Frenuergase, Stutent, Acc. Rediands, Cal. Chandler Paul Ward, Insurance, with Pacific Mutual Life Ins. Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2130 W. 21st St., Los Angeles, Cal.

1916

- 1916 John Curtis Armstrong, Organist and Stu-dent, with First Church of Christ Scien-tist, Berkeley, Cal., Res. 2601 Chan-ning Way, Berkeley, Cal. Lealie Hollis Brigham, Student, 1219 Viola Ave., Casa Verdugo, Cal. John Lendell Browning, Farming; Res. Grand Island, Cal. Joseph Beal Doan, Civil Engineer, with A. L. Sonderegger, Consulting Hydraulic Engineer, 634 Central Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1630 Ninth Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Dwight Edwards, Coffee and Tea Im-porter, with Dwight Edwards Co., 34 N. Front St., Portland, Ore. Horace Pendleton Scarborough, 1225 Washington Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal. Richard James Smith, Railroad and Road Contractor, 997 Monadnock Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1734 Fell St., San Francisco, Cal.

1917

- Charles Josef Carey, Student; Res.: 908 Noble Court, E., Sacramento, Cal.
 Ralph Cowgill, Redlands Natl. Bank, Redlands, Cal.: Res 302. W. Fern Ave., Redlands, Cal.
 Frederic Fuller Janney, Student; Res. 414 E. Valerio St., Santa Barbara, Cal.
 Lawrence Knauer, Student; Res. 2601 Channing Way, Berkeley, Cal.

- Frederick Bay McCormac, Student; Res. 1940 Yolo Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Frank MacDonald Ogden, Student; Res. 2336 Valdez Street, Oakland, Cal. Carlyle Carpenter Prinale, Student; Res. Douglaston, N. Y. Karl Howard Schilling, Student; Res. 2316 Le Conte Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Ernest Maynard Smith, 75 Annie St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1713 Broderick St., San Francisco, Cal. William Glenn Waterhouse, Student; Res. 555 N. Marengo Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Elwood Wellman Wright, Student; Res. 2626 Warring St., Berkeley, Cal. 1918

1918

- 1918 Russell White Bell, Student; Res. 128 Edgewood Ave., San Francisco, Cal. George Marco Hicks, Student; Res. 2723 Forest Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Eugene Pooler Hyatt, Student; Res. 345 W 271h St., Los Angeles, Cal. Ronald Squire Robinson, Student; Res. 2504 Ashby Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Francia Hill Sanborn, Automobile Acces-sory, with F. C. Howland, 6650 Holly-wood Bivd., Los Angeles, Cal. Carroll Hutchinson Smith, Student; Res. El Cajon, Cal.
- El Cajon, Cal. Pierce Works, Student; Res. 842 South Kingsley St., Los Angeles, Cal.

1919

- John George Atcheson, Student; Res. Den-ver, Colo. Edgar Dickinson Boal, Student; Res. 24 and Nave Sts., National City, Cal. George Raynor Geisendorfer, Student; Res. Bandon, Ore. Moreland Leithold, Student; Res. 516 First St., Woodland, Cal. Russell Gent Meckfessel, Student; Res. Baclin Cal.

- 24th
- Russell Gent meeriessel, Student; Al Berlin, Cal. Rugene Harold Pratt, Student; Res. 24 and Prospect Sts., National City, Cal. John Shirley Ward, Student; Res. 21 W. 21st St., Los Angeles, Cal. Robertson C. B. Ward, Student; Re 2130 W. 21st St., Los Angeles, Cal. Res. 2130
- Res.

•



CHICAGO CHAPTER

University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.

Established Jan. 5, 1901; 19 Classes; 165 Members.

1001

- Arthur Bugene Bestor, President, Chautauqua Institution, 450 People's Gas Bildg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5737 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 John Mills, Engineer, with American Telephone & Telegraph Co., 15 Dey St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 89 Laurel St., Wyoming, N. J.

1002

- 1902
 John Reinman Dexter, Real Estate Loans, 16 W. Main St., Ardmore, Okla.
 William Henry Elfreth, Patent Attorney, 113 Stephen Girard Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 421 W. Price St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Brancis Harry Gilchrist, Varnish Mfr., Eastern Representative, Stewart. Mowry Co., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Plainfield, N. J.
 Emery Brigham Jackson, Architectural Designer, with Coolidge & Hodgson, 13 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1606 Estes Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 1606 Estes Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. Wyoming, N. J.
 Raymond Scott McCurdy, Sec'y, Grand Rapids, Underwar Co., 67 S. Division Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 746 Wealth St., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 Bertram Griffith Nelson, Instructor, University of Chicago, III.; Res. 514 Dorchester Ave., Chicago, III.; Charles Henry Van Tuyle, Teacher, Lake Geneva, Wis.; Res. 6128 Greenwood Ave., Chicago, III.

1903

- Orville Elbridge Atwood, Farmer, Ne-
- Orville Elbridge Atwood, Farmer, Ne-waygo, Mich. Carlton Tisdel Beck, Manager, with Fed-eral Sign System (Electric), 109 Jeffer-son Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 162 Englewood Ave., Detroit, Mich. Lynne John Beran, Hydraulic Engineer, with Vielé, Blackwell & Buck, 40 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 15 Warren Pl., Montclair, N. J. Robert Halsey Campbell, Insurance (State Agt.), Columbus, O.; Res. 47 N. 21st St., Columbus, O. James Wright Lawrie, Chemist, with Jas. W. Jobbine, Inc., 319 Walnut St., Aurora, Ill.

- W. Jobbine, Inc., 319 Wainut St., Aurora, Ill. Frank MacDonald Lowe, (Init. by Michi-gan), Lawyer, 613 Chamber of Com-merce Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 443 S. Sheridan Rd., Highland Park, Ill. Lumen Howard Macomber, Secretary and Treasurer Seattle Merchants Asso., Pol-con Bldg., Seattle, Wash.
- son Bldg., Seattle, Wash.

*Robert Stinson Starbird, Instructor, d.

March 3, 1916. Charles Julian Webb., Lawyer, Kettle Falls, Wash.

1904 Frank Ramsay Adams, Writer, Whitehall,

Frank Ramsay Adams, Writer, Whitenau, Mich.
Walter Benjamin Fulghum, Asst. Sales Mgr., with Victor Talking Machine Co., Camden, N. J.
Thomas Andrew Hamilton, Mgr. Branch House, Swift & Co., Rock Island, Ill.
Prederick McKendrie Lowe, Physician, 415 Argyle Bldg., Kanasa City, Mo.
Harold Hayden Nelson, Syrian Protestant College, Beirut, Syria.
Wilbur E. Post, Physician, 122 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, 1ll.; Res. 1219 E. 53d St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1219 E. 53d St., Chicago, Ill.
Merritt Berry Pratt, Asst. Professor, Univ. of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 6305 College Ave., Oakland, Cal.

1005

- George Remington Beach, Jr., Real Estate Loans, with H. O. Stone & Co., 76 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Lom-

- Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Lombard, Ill.
 Wilmer Carlyle Harris, History Dept., Ohio State University, Columbus, O.
 Jesse Robinson Kauffman, Physician, 242 York St., Blue Island, Ill.
 Elmo Cameron Lowe, Architect, Mem.
 Lowe & Bollenbacher, Lytton Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evanston, Ill.
 Herbert Ira Markham, General Mgr., with Federal Sign System (Electric), 640 W. Lake St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5427 Hyde Park Bivd., Chicago, Ill.
 John Henry Weddell, Publicity Mgr., Gage Bros., 18 S. Michigan Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4556 Beacon St., Chicago, Ill.

- 1900 Charles Arthur Bruce, Manufacturer, with E. J. Bruce Co., Little Rock, Ark.; Res. 271 Lake St., River Forest, Ill. Carl Huatley Hitchcock, with Western Electric Co., Hawthorne, Ill.; Res. 515 N. Catherine Ave., LaGrange, Ill. Felix Turner Hughes, Vice-President (Bonds), Engineering Securities Cor-poration, 39 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Bronxville, N. Y. Harvey Brace Lemon, Physics Dept., Uni-versity of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5807 Harper Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Lester McGregor Linton, Salesman Wholesale Grocery, Taylor-Mahon Co., Galesburg, Ill.; Res. 502 N. Broad St., Galesburg, Ill.; Res. 5616 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5616 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill.

Evon Zartman Vogt, Ranchman, Ramah, N. M. Frederick Eugene Willard, Seattle, Wash. John Worley, Jr., with Lyon Metallic Mfg. Co., Aurora, Ill.; Res. 340 Galena St., Aurora, Ill.

1907

- Ralph Mayer Ashby, Manager, Geneva Brick & Tile Works, Geneva, O.
 George Gordon Beck, Purchasing Agent, with Federal Sign System, (Electric), 640 W. Lake St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 657 Cornelia Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Arthur Bridgman, Western Farm Lands, 660 Bush St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Richard Joseph Davis, Advertising Solici-tor, Christian Science Monitor, Boston, Mass.; James Howard Dennedy, Mfr. Ice Ma-chines, with M. Dennedy, 293 W. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich.
 Clarence Addison Dykstra, Political Science Dept., Kansas University, Law-

- Clarence Addison Dykstra, Political Science Dept., Kansas University, Law-rence, Kan.
 John Fryer Moulds, Cashier, The Uni-versity of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5739 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, Ill.;
 Edwin Rudd Post, Farm Lands, with Western Securities, 711 Hollingsworth Bildg., Los Angeles, Cal.

1908

- Floyd Erwin Bernard, (Init. by Roches-ter), Rector, St. Ann's Episcopal Church, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2018 N. Kimball Ave., Chicago, Ill. Luther Dana Fernald, Asst. General Man-ager, Leslies Judge Co., 225 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 122 Beverly Rd., Upper Montclair, N. J. George Elmer Fuller, with The Electric Service Co., 515 S. Dearborn St., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 3625 Pine Grove Ave., Chicago, Ill. Harver, Benjamin Fuller, Jr., Decorator's
- Chicago, 111. Harvey Benjamin Fuller, Jr., Decorator's Supplies, with H. B. Fuller & Co., 186 W. 3d St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 758 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn. *Altred Charles Hicks, (Init. by Rutgers), Medical Student, d. Jan. 4, 1010. Guy Pierrepont Jones, (Init. by Stanford), State Board of Health, Sacramento, Cal
- Cal.

Cal.
Paul King Judson, Manufacturere' Agent; Res. 107 Dorfel Dr., Seattle, Wash.
Clarence Russell, Athletic Director, New Mexico State Agriculture & Mechanic Arts, State College, N. M.
George John Ulrich, (Init. by Minnesota), Hutchinson, Minn.
*Walter W. Wynekoop, (Init. by North-western), Lawyer, d. Feb. 3, 1910.

1000

- Willis Sage Adams, Banker, with First Natl. Bk., Lisbon, N. D.
 John Craig Bowman, Physician, Upper Sandusky, O.
 Daniel Joseph Coyne, Jr., Commission Merchant, Mem. Coyne Bros., 119 W.
 So. Water St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1258 Columbia Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Edward John Dykstra, (Init. by Roches-ter), Salesman, Mississippi Valley Trust

- Co., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4537 Mac-Pherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Warren Dunham Foster, Dept. Editor, Youth's Companion, Boston, Mass.; Res. 407 Central St., Auburndale, Mass. Loren Loomin Hebberd, Mechanical En-gineer, 1007 Majestic Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 130a E. 53d St., Chicago, III. III.
- Dean Madison Kennedy, District Traffic Chief, American Bell Telephone Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Rampart Apts.,
- Los Angeles, Cal.; Kes. rampat Ayes, Los Angeles, Cal. James Richard Talcott, Representative, with Gerlach Barklow Co., 509 Com-merce Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 54 E. Oread St., Kansas City, Mo. •Ralph Brandt Taylor, d. about Feb.,
- 1011.
- Francis Harvey Welling, Hotel Serip Co., 360 Holbrook Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.

1010

- *David Ballantyne Anderson, Physician, d.

- David Ballantyne Anderson, Physician, d. May 28th, 1915.
 John Ralph Benzies, Motion Pictures, 536
 S. Hope St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Ivan Havelock Ferguson, (Init. by Illinois), Aetna Acc. & Lia. Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4619 Grand Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4619 Grand Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5002 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Albert Dean Henderson, Bond Salesman, with Kissel, Kinmicut & Co., 207 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3911 N. Kostner Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 LeRoy Albert Kling, with Wheeling Mould & Foundry Co., Wheeling, W. Va.
 Preeman Ernest Morgan, Sup't Sausage Dept., Swift & Co., Union Stock Yards. Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1447 E. Marquette Rd., Chicago, Ill.
 Oswald Frithiof Nelson, Ass't to Bus. Mgr., Wallace's Farmer, DesMoines, Ia.; Res. 1445 Capital Ave., DesMoines, Ia.
 Paul Post. Banker, Moulton, Ia.

- Paul Post, Banker, Moulton, Ia.

1911

- Norman Lee Baldwin, (Init. by Amherst). Insurance, with Conkling, Price & Webb, 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, III.; Res. 341 Pleasant St., Oak Park, **TII**.

- 111.; Res. 341 Pleasant St., Oak Park, 111.
 Hilmar Robert Baukhage, Advertising, with Leslie-Judge Company, 225 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Grover Karl Baumgartner, Ranchman, Frederick, Wvo.
 Morris Henry Briggs, Advertising Dept., with Cable Piano Co., 301 S. Wabash Ave., Chicago, 111.
 Paul Hazlitt Davis, Mgr. Bond Dept., with John Burnham & Co., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 119 Meadow Lane, New Rochelle, N. Y.
 Frederick Valentine Degenhardt, Res. 5517 Hyde Park Blvd., Chicago, 111.
 Cardinal Lyle Kelly, Teacher, Payette, Id.
 Golder Louis McWhorter; Physician, Dept. of Surgery, Minn. University, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 519 Essex St., Minneapolis, Minn.

- John Douglas Scott, Life Insurance Mgr., Mem. Scott & Son, Illinois Life Insur-ance Co., 19 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5933 Magnolia Ave., Chicago; 111.
- Alfred Edward Stokes, with U. S. Fidelity and Guaranty Co., 134 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6042 Ingleside Ave, Chicago_Ill. Chicago, 11. Chicago, 11. Edwin
- Charles Edwin Watts, Banker, with Plover Savings Bank, Plover, Ia. Charles Oliver Wood, Farmer, Steptoe,
- Wash.

- 1913
 Bernest Russell Abrams, Salesman, Elston, Chicago, II.
 Barrett Harper Clark, Dramatic Critic & Lecturer, care of Samuel French, 28 W. 38th St. New York, N. Y.; Res. 416 W. 12ad St., New York, N. Y.; Pred Wilton Dickinson, Advertising Mgr., with Hupp Motor Car Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 124 Canfield Ave., E., Detroit, Mich.
 William Swan Etheridge, Salesman, Hot-point El. Heat Co., 2240 Ogden Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 5009 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, III.
 William Fenimore Meerrill, Writer and Dramatic Critic, 46 S. Washington Sq., National Bank of Commerce, 31 Nassau, N. J.
 Ashton Melville Tenney, with Wellington Sears & Co., 66 Worth St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Sait W. 185th St., New York, N. Y.
 Barton Melville Tenney, with Wellington Sears & Co., 66 Worth St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Sait W. 185th St., New York, N. Y.
 Barton Virgil Titus, Buyer, with Marshall Freid & Co. (Retail). Chicaeo. III.

- Ashton Melville Tenney, will weringson. Sears & Co., 66 Worth St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 521 W. 185th St., New York, N. Y.
 Robert Virgil Titus, Buyer, with Marshall Field & Co., (Retail), Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1418 E, 53d St., Chicago, Ill.
 Summer Merrill Wells, Physician, with Presbyterian Hospital, 1753 W. Con-gress St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. N. Coit Ave., North Park, Grand Rapids, Mich.

1013

David Butler Adams, Writer, Whitehall, Mich.

- Milliam Varner Bowers, Salesman, with Liquid Carbonic Co., 3100 S. Kedzie Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3520 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, Ill. Robert Eliot Clark, Magazines, 5761
- obert Eliot Clark, Magazines, 5761 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill. aul jerome Eliel, (Init. by Stanford), Efficiency Expert, with The Municipal League, 607 Equitable Blk., Los Ange-les, Cal.; Res. 376 S. Wilson Ave., Pasadena, Cal. tord Wilcad Filictt (Init. by Bookes Paul
- rasadena, Cal. Ployd Wilfred Elliott, (Init. by Roches-ter), Contractor, Mem. Sparrow & Elliott, 88 6th St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 819 Mission St., San Francisco, Cal.
- Cal. Donald Hopkins Hollingsworth, 5468 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, Ill. Byron Cole Howes, Mgr. Northern Illinois, Union Mutual Life Ins. Co., 7 W. Madison St., Chicago, Ill; Res. 1153 E. 54th St., Chicago, Ill; Ness 1153 Harry Lewis Swan, (Init. by Nebraska), Agent Connecticut Mutual Life Ins. Co., 115 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill;

Res. 6031 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, Ill. Warren Yoder Thompson, Physician, 808 Brandies Theatre Bidg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. Hotel Sanford, 19th and Farnum Sts., Omaha, Neb.

1914

- Hugo Ballantyne Anderson, Lawyer, Mem. Anderson & Wooten, Kearns Bldg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 1868 10th St., E., Salt Lake City, U. William Storrs Baldwin, Insurance Broker, with Conkling, Price & Webb, 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5113 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5113 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1832 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1840 Machington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1940 Machington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1940 Machington St., Chicago, Student, College of Physicians and Surgeons, 1527 W. Congress St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Sparta, Ill.; Tearent J. Drug. Beal Ketates with 111.
- Lloyd Ernest LeDuc, Real Estate, with Big Ledge Dev. Co., Huron, Ariz. Warren Brower Leonard, Salesthan, with Hubbard Abstract Co., Great Falls, Mort; Res. Dakota Hotel, Great Falls, Mont.
- Mont. John Francis McGinnis, Attorney, Com-mercial Bldg., Alton Ill.; Res. 1127 State St., Alton, Ill. Lewis Mills Norton, with Community Motion Picture Bureau, Chautauqua, N. Y.; Res. 1326 E, 58th St., Chicago, Ill.
- Herbert Ethelbert Redding, Insurance Ad-juster; Res. 400 N. Boulevard, Oak Park, Ill.
- Park, III.
 Vincent Jewell Vallette, Student; University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis. Res. 416 E. Washington St., Goshen, Ind.
 Wayne Paige Wellman, Student; Res. Furnald Hall, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.

1915

Ira Wilder Allen, Jr., (Init. by Illino's) 620 Grand Ave., S. Pasadena, Cal. Thaddeus Elmore Allen, Teacher, Sewanee,

Tenn.

- Thaddeus Elmore Allen, Teacher, Sewance, Tenn.
 Stanwood Fulton Baumgartner, Baseball, Philadelphia National League Team, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4612 Lake Park Ave.; Chicago, Ill.
 Edson Morris Finney, Cattle Buyer, with Armour & Co., Armour de la Plata, Reconquista 37, Buenos Aires, Argentine, S. A.; Res. 1433 Calle Callas, Buenos Aires, Argentine, S. A.
 Leon Raymond Gurley, Salesman, C. & C. Electric Mfg. Co., 38 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.
 Alvin Lawrence Hanson, Student; Res. 9032 Exchange Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Lawrence Scott Harpole, Clerk, Marshall Field & Co., Wholesale., Chicago, Ill.
 Thomas Hollingsworth, with Quaker Oats Co., Railway Exchange, Chicago, Ill.
 Gerald Charles Hunt, Student, College of Physicians and Surgeons, 1821 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Park Ave., Des Moines, Ia.

¹⁹¹²

Ralph De Witt Kellogg, Clerk, National City Bank, New York, Calle San Mar-tin 84, Buenos Aires, Argentina, S. A.
Barle Knight, (Init. by Stanford); R.s. 4741 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, III.
Harold Earle Titus, with Marshall Fie'' & Co., (Retail), Chicago, III.; Res. 1418
E. 53d St., Chicago, III.
J. Stevens Tolman, Bus. with Rosenbaum Grain Co., Ft. Worth, Tex.; Res. 5750 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, III.

1016

Frederic William Burcky, Student; Res. 6641 S. Halated St., Chicago, III.
Benjamin Linton Dall, Real Estate, 69 W. Washington St., Chicago, III.; Res. 321 S. Elimwood Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 31
Marion Davidson, Student, Art Institute, Chicago, III.; Res. 5747 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, III.
Ralph Waldo Davis, Student; Res. 6411 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, III.
Lyndon Henry Lesch, Student; Res. 6522 Ingleside Ave., Chicago, III.
William Kenneth MacAllister, Bank Clerk, First National Bank, Mason City, Ia.
James Stephen MacVicar, Tutor, (Int. by Michigan), care of MacNally Ranch, La Mirada, Cal.

1917

Francis Johnson Broomell, Student; Res. 5750 Midway Pk., Chicago, III. Harry Michael Chase, (Init. by Miami), Credit man, with National Cash Register Co., 163 Randolph St., Chicago, III. Res. 5745 Drexel Ave., Chicago, III. Willis Eugene Gouwena, Student; Res. 120 158th St., S. Holland, III. Raymond Jay Hecht, Real Estate, with J. F. Hecht, Garr Broadway, Chicago, ' Norman Geisler McLeod, Sears Roebuck & Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 4041 Prairie Ave., Chicago, III.

Herbert Comstock Otis, Student; Res. 5431 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, Ill. James Webb, Insurance Actuary, 1402 Midland Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Thorton, Ill.

1018

- Henry F. Albright, Jr., Student; Res. 507 N. Oak Pk. Ave., Oak Park, Ill. Carl Thomas Brelos, Student; Res. 5747 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill. Ralph Gerald Carson, Res. 1254 Olive St., Indianachis Index.

- Indianapolis, Ind. Coleman Goldsmith Clark, Student; Res, 5761 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill. Harold Richards Clark, Student; Res. 5761 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill. Joseph J. Day, Student; Res. New Albany, Joseph J. Day, Student; Res. New Albany,
- Ind.

- Ind. Cedric Gifford, Student; Res. 4711 Ken-wood Ave., Chicago, Ill. Roy Freeman Munger, Student; Res. 3307 Rhodes Ave., Chicago, Ill. Wrisley Bartlett Oleson, Student; Res. Lombard, Ill. Orrin Burton Peck, Student; Res. 642 Woodlawn Pk., Chicago, Ill. Harry Leo Viszens, Student; Res. 6755 Emerald Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1919

1919 Ronald Stewart Allen, Student; Res. 507 S. 38th St., Muskogee, Okla. Norman Edward Duehring, Student; Res. 704 7th St. N. W., Washington, D. C. William J. Mather, Student; Res. 5pring-dale, Ia. Gail Francis Moulton, Student; Res. 6140 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, III. George Leslie Otis, Student; Res. 5431 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, III. George W. Setzer, Jr., Student; Res. 5431 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, III. George W. Setzer, Jr., Student; Res. 289 Main St., Aurora, III. Ralph Cherry Sullivan, Student; Res. 413 S. Grove Ave., Oak Park, III. Glenn I. Tenney, Student; Res. 1373 24th St., Des Moines, Ia.

St., Des Moines, Ia.



Colby College, Waterville, Me.

Established 1852; 63 Classes; 476 Members.

1839

*Mylon Merriam, Clergyman, d. May 31, 1800.

· 1842

*James Hobbs Hanson, Teacher, d. Apr. 21, 1894.

1849

*William Hoit Humphrey, Clergyman, d. Dec. 6, 1865.

1850

- James Harvey Parmelee, Clergyman, d. Oct. 22, 1905.
 George Marshall Robinson, Clergyman, d. Apr. 29, 1873.

1851

- *Gilbert Herman Carpenter, Merchant, d.
- Jan. 2, 1895. *Burleigh Pease, Teacher, d. Mar. 10, 1800.

1852

- *George Washington Dow, Manufacturer, d. Oct. 6, 1907. *Benezer Hawks Libby, Clergyman, d. Sept. 18, 1868. *George Marshall Preston, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 9, 1914. *Daniel Webster Wilcox, (Init. by herst), Librarian, d. May 8, 1915. (Init. by Am-

1853

- *Osborne Pratt Bigelow, Merchant, d.
- Sept. 15, 1855.
 *John Atkinson Lowell, Clergyman, d. Oct., 1898.
 *Joshua Woodman Weston, Druggist and Real Estate, d. Dec. 6, 1898.

1864

*Albion Keith Parris Knowlton, Lawyer, d. Sept. 16, 1908.

1855

- *James Tyler Bradbury, Teacher, d. June 14, 1863. Linton Casimir Cornforth, Cashion, Okla. *David Fifield Crane, Lawyer, d. Feb. 26,
- ^{1913.} *Micah Sampson Croswell, Clergyman, d.
- Apr. 6, 1913.
 Peleg Sprague Haskell, Physician, d. Sept. 26, 1890.
 Washington Irving Humphrey, Theo-logical Student, d. Feb. 13, 1856.

John Warren Lamb, Insurance, 219 Jef-ferson St., Hartford, Ct. *Charles Francis Richards, Bank Treas-urer, d. Feb. 7, 1906. *Legh Richmond Webber, Teacher, d.

- Jan. 5, 1866.

1856

- *Columbus Cornforth, Clergyman, d. Feb. 10, 1883. Abijah Robinson
- Crane, Teacher and Clergyman, 69 Eilshemus Ave., Ar-lington, N. J. *Frederick Bartlett Dunton, Physician.
- 1870. 22.
- *Charles Carroll Low, Farmer, d. Dec.
- 24, 1914. *Asa Perkins, Clergyman and Bk. Treasurer, d. Aug. 1, 1893. *Joseph Augustus Ross, Lawyer, d. Apr.
- a, 1913.
 *Roscoe Greene Smith, Teacher and Clergyman, d. December 31, 1860.
 *Albion Parris Tracy, Clergyman, d. Sept.
- 18, 1892. 1857

*John Brackett Bradbury, Teacher, d.

- *John Brackett Bradbury, Teacher, d. Apr. 27, 1858.
 *William Johnson Corthell, Teacher and Politician, d. Nov. 1, 1908.
 *John Murray Drake, Teacher and Soldier, d. Oct. 29, 1863.
 *Augustus Allen Fletcher, School Super-intendent, d. Apr. 25, 1890.
 *Jonathan Spaulding Houghton, Phy-sician, d. July 2, 1864.
 George Mellen Prentiss King, Professor, Virginia Union Univ., Richmond, Va.
 *Prancis Mayo, Lawyer, d. Jan. 22, 1890.
 *Francis Lyford Morse, Professor, d. Feb. 5, 1994.
- Feb. 5, 1904. *Joseph Odell, Editor, d. Oct. 19, 1871. *Moses Jewett Prescott, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 5, 1863. *Jonathan Godfrey Soule, Lawyer, d. Jan. 1, 1888. *George Boardman Taylor, Student, d.
- Jan. 15, 1854. Charles Felker Webber.

- Thomas Foxwell Bachelder, Fruit Grower and Lawyer, Oakland, Cal. Jonathan Cilley Fales, College Professor and Librarian, Central College of Ky., Danville, Ky.; Res. 141 Fifth St., Dan-ville
- ville, Ky. *Isaac Small Hamblen, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 19, 1891. Benjamin Franklin Lawrence, Clergyman, 47 Highlands St., Marlboro, Mass. *Judson Wade Shaw, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 22, 1905.

*Lucius Franklin Shepardson, Clergyman, l. 1904. Small.

- *Hampton Plumber Dunreath Teacher, d. Aug. 23, 1862. *Benjamin Knight Walker, Real Estate,
- d. Sept. 22, 1896. *Jasper Myrick White, Clerk, d. 1865.

1859

*Alexander Fuller, Clergyman, d. Dec. 5,

1860. Joseph Henry Shepardson, Clergyman (Re-tired), Becker, Minn.

1860

*Samuel Hubbard Fifield, Soldier, d. Dec. 29, 1862. *John Goldthwaite, Soldier, d. Apr. 18,

1865. Henry Wilson Harmon, Lawyer, d. Apr.

2, 1874. *John Henry Jackson, Physician, d. Oct.

27, 1908. *Ransom Norton, Merchant and Lawyer,

- d. Mar. 24, 1907. *Levi Merriam Pierce, Merchant and Real
- Estate d. Apr. 1, 1908. *Stillman Hersey Record, Horticulturist, and Lecturer, d. Apr. 22, 1911. *Edmund Fuller Webb, Lawyer, d. Dec.

7, 1898. *George Washington Follinsbee Wiggin, Student, d. Oct. 31, 1857.

1861

James Underwood Chase, Merchant, Rio Vista, Solano Co., Cal. *Granville Parke Cochrane, Clerk, d. Sept.

10, 1882. James Briarr Cochrane, Physician, Dover,

Me. *George Stickney Flood, Merchant, d. Jan.

- Corige Stickney Flood, McConant, a June 7, 1896.
 Cyrus Hamlin, Soldier and Lawyer, d. Aug. 28, 1867.
 Amos Messer Jackson, Teacher, Soldier and Physician, d. Sept. 24, 1911.
 Randall Elvin Jones, Master Mariner and Marchant
- Merchant
- *Edward Payson Loring, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- 30, 1804. *Samuel Baldwin Morse, College Presi-dent, d. Nov. 15, 1897. *Llewellyn Powers, Congressman, d. July

28, 1908. *Bartlett Tripp, Lawyer and Diplomat, d.

*Cyrus Greenleaf Warren, Lawyer and Teacher, d. Oct. 12, 1898.

1862

*Aretas Gustavus Barker, Medical Stu-dent, d. Apr. 11, 1867. *William Carey Barrows, Clergyman, d.

July 15, 1913. *Amasa Bigelow, Jr., Soldier, d. Dec. 5,

1861. Isaac Selden Clifford, Farmer, Springdale,

- Ark Nicholas Gallaher, Farmer and Merchant,
- Warrenton, Ga. *Samuel Hamblen, Lawyer, d. June 8, 1008.
- *Edward Everett Harmon, Teacher, d. Dec. 25, 1863.

- Nelson Allen Luce, Educator, Vassalboro.
- Me. *John Frank McKusick, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Jan. 27, 1891. *William Adrian Merrill, Soldier, d. Feb.
- William Adrian Merrill, Solder, d. Feb. 6, 1862.
 Justin Payson Moore, Librarian, 939 Merchants Exchge. Bidg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 5592 Tait Ave., Oakland, Cal.
 *Louis Edwin Norris, Physician, d. 1915.
 *Eli Pierce Noyes, Clergyman, d. Aug. 16, 1883.
- 16, 1883. *John Albert Philbrook, Teacher, d. 1875 *Isaiah Record, Clergyman, d. Mar. 14, 1883.
- *Adoniram Judson Rich, Clergyman, d. Jan. 19, 1915. *Zemro Augustus Smith, Editor, d. May
- 25, 1903. *Martin Bradford Soule, Lawyer. *Solomon Sargent Stearns, Physician, d. June 10, 1911.

1861

- Addison Blanchard, Clergyman, Rogers, Ark. *Ambrose Blunt, School Supt., d. Dec.
- *Ambrose Blunt, School Supt., u. 2007 3, 1880. Nathaniel Bryant Colman, Physician and Surgeon (Retired), Los Gatos, Cal. Charles Melvin Emery, Clergyman, South-ern Pines, N. C. Charles Warren Greene, Author and Edi-tor, Merchantville, N. J. *Sylvanus Boardman Macomber, Clergy-man, d. Feb. 24, 1913. James Frederick Norris, Clergyman, Pox-croit. Me.

- croft,
- Me. lus Lovewell Stearns, Lawyer, d. *Marcellus
- Dec. 8, 1891. George Dana Stevens, Merchant, Bonsall, Cal.
- William Villiam Ricker Thompson, Clergyman, New Ipswich, N. H.

1864

- *Cordellus Roscoe Foss, Medical Student, d. July 25, 1863.
 *Willard Wheeler Freeman, Physician, d.
- Apr., 1912. Abner Hardy Kezar, Mgr. of a Detective Agency, San Francisco, Cal. "Henry Clay Merriam, Army Officer, d.
- Agenc, *Henry Clay . Nov. 18, 1912. Boardman Carey S Point, Wis.
- Boardman Carey Spaulding, Soldier, Steven's Point, Wis. *Edward Payson Stearns, Soldier, d. Mar.
- 6, 1864. Moses William Young, Farmer, Calais, Me.

1865

- *William Thomas Chase, Clergyman, d. Oct. 22, 1899. *William Nixon, Soldier, d. 1863.

1866

- Edward Seymour Huntress, Clergyman,
- Amherst, Mass. Hazen Pingree McKusick, Publisher's Agency, Downey, Cal.

- *Edward Payson Bartlett, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 12, 1900. Henry Ware Hale, Clergyman (Retired), Box 30, R. R. 1, Savannah, Ga.



John Franklin Moody, Teacher, Hebron.

William King Moody, Bus. and Fin. Edi-tor, Boston Herald, Boston, Mass.; Res. 76 Bowdoin Ave., Boston, Mass.

1868

*David Wilbert Palmer, Clergyman, d. Nov. 3, 1906.

1879

Nathan Hunt, Clergyman, Charleston, Me. James Jenkins, Teacher, d. Feb. 7, 1903. George Merriam, Clergyman, Skow-

hegan, Me. *William Emery Morang, College Profes-

- William Emery morang, College Professor, d. June 30, 1887.
 Allen Peletiah Soule, Agent, American Book Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. Hingham, Mass.
 Charles Franklin Warner, Prin. Technical High School, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 41 Dartmouth St., Springfield, Mass.

1880

- *Charles Haynes Case, Teacher, d. June
- I, 1887. John Elijah Case. Missionary (Retired), South Acton, Mass.
- John Eliyah Case, Missionary (Retired), South Acton, Mass. Carroll Winn Clark, with American Seat-ing Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 99 Har-vard St., Dorchester, Mass. James Edward Cochrane, Clergyman, Chaplain of National Soldier's Home, Togus, Me. *Caleb Buffum Frye, Teacher, d. Aug. 1, 1808

- 1898. Harry Lyman Koopman, Librarian, Brown University, Providence, R. I. *James Madison Sanborn, Lawyer, d. Feb.

9. 1900.

1881

*Asher Hinds Barton, Lawyer, d. Mar. 18, 1888

- *Frank Burton, Cushing, Medical Student,

- Proof.
 Prank Burton, Cushing, Medical Student, d. Dec. 30, 1883.
 John Francis Davies, Librarian, Free Public Library, Butte, Mont.; Res. Sil-ver Bow Block, Butte, Mont.
 Alfred Henry Evans, Teacher and Lec-turer, P. O. Address, Box 185, North-ampton, Mass.; Res. Hadley, Mass.
 Pred Myron Preble, Clergyman, Court St., Church, Auburn, Me.; Res. 23 Drum-mond St., Auburn, Me.
 Brastus Clarence Ryder, Lawyer, Mem. Rvder & Simpson, Merill Trust Co. Bldg., Bangor, Me.; Res. 51 Highland St., Bangor, Me.; Clarence Speare, Clergyman, Baldwinsville, Mass.
 Edgar Weeks, Lawyer, 47 Pleasant St., Marlboro, Mass.

1882

Sewall Wester Abbott, Lawyer and Judge of Probate, Wolfeboro, N. H. William Robinson Aldrich, Lawyer. William Albert Buxton, Clergyman, Spava,

- III.
- Hubert Artson Dennison, Designer, 15 Court Sq., Boston, Mass.; Res. 42 Saunders St., Allston, Mass. George Lora Dunham, Wholesale Boot & Shoe Merchant, Brattleboro, Vt.

- Frederic William Farr, Pastor Bethany Church, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2130 N. 18th St., Philadelphia, Pa. *Arthur Elijah Fish, Student, d. May 8,
- 1880.
- Booling State State
 Bertelle Elmer Gage, Student, d. July
- 6. 1881.

- 6, 1881.
 George Howard Gould, Teacher, George's Mills, N. H.
 Samuel Joshua Nowell, Hardware Merchant, 207 Main St., Sanford, Me.
 Alfred Hyde Noyes, Merchant.
 Eugene Madison Pope, Newspaper Man, Chicago, Herald, 405 Times Bldg., Chicago, 111.; Res. 1155 S. Austin Ave., Oak Park, 111.
 *John Charles Ryder, Teacher, d. Feb. 16, 1808.
- 1898.
- Herbert Spurden Weaver, Teac High Rock Way, Boston, Mass. Windsor Herbert Wyman, Cle North Abington, Mass. Teacher, 32
- Clergyman,

1883

- Richard Henry Baker, Clergyman, Mount Holly, N. J. Arthur Adams Cambridge, Clergyman, Needham, Mass.
- Charles Henry Hanson, Lawyer, 24 Jud-son St., Malden, Mass. George William Hanson, Lawyer, San-
- George William Hanson, Lawyer, Sauford, Me. Willard Albert Hill, Y. M. C. A. Secre-
- Willard Albert Isin, A. A., Lawyer & Custary, David Waldo Knowlton, Lawyer & Customs Broker, Masonic Temple, Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. Tonka Bay, Minn.
 George Wesley Harding Libbey, Physician, d. July 31, 1889.
 *Henry Harrison Manser, Clergyman, d. July 25, 1905.
 *Charles Summer Richardson, Merchant, d. June 24, 1004.

- Charles Summer Richardson, Merchant, d. June 24, 1904.
 George William Smith, Collége President, d. Feb. 8, 1900.
 Henry Trowbridge, District Attorney, Colorado Springs, Col.
 George Melvin Wadsworth, Master, Pope School, Somerville, Mass.; Res. 430 Washington St., Whitman, Mass.

- Edwin Palmer Burtt, Missionary, Shin

- Edwin Palmer Burtt, Missionary, Smin Hing, China. Willard Kimball Clement, Advertising Agt., P. O. Box 247, Evanston, Ill. Arthur Lincoln Doe, Teacher, 86 Chand-ler St., Somerville, Mass. Charles Sumner Estes, Teacher, Erasmus Hall High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 275 Saint James Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. Harold Bradford Gray, Traveller, Hyde Park, Mass. Dudley Watson Holman, Editor, Taunton Herald-News, Taunton, Mass. John Conant Keith, Contractor, Green-
- Herald-News, Taunton, Mass. John Conant Keith, Contractor, Green-

- John Conant Keita, Contractor, Green-ville, Ky. Herbert Mayhew Lord, Major U. S. Army, Quartermaster Corps, Washington, D. C.; Res. Washington, D. C. Charles Henry Nowell, Merchant. Alfred Irving Thayer, Physician and Pro-prietor of Spa Sanitorium, Ballston Spa, N.Y. Baaiamin Francis Turner Clergyman
- *Benjamin Francis Turner, Cler and Missionary, d. Sept. 8, 1913. Clergyman

Burleigh Smart Annis, Manufacturer, with Chattanooga Roofing & Foundry Co., Chattanooga, Tenn. George Ricker Berry, College Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y. Joseph Haley Lord, Pres. Florida Cattle Co., Sarasota, Fla. Herbert Gardner Mank, Clergyman, 556 Haverhill St., Lawrence, Mass. *Edward Wentworth Merrill, 'Journalist, d. May 21, 1886. Fred Albertis Snow, Clergyman, Freeport, Me.

Мe.

William Henry Snyder, Teacher and au-thor, 1531 Los Palmos Ave., Hollywood, Cal

z 886

- John Franklin Bickmore, Real Estate, 735 Majestic Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 425 Marion St., Denver, Col. Randall Judson Condon, Supt. Schools, Cincinnati, O.; Res. Winding Way, Cin-cinnati O.

Cinciniati, O.; Kes. Winding Way, Chi-cinnati, O.
 Horatio Russ Dunham, Merchant, 45 Elm St., Waterville, Me.
 Charles Albert Flagg, Mail Clerk, Bos-ton & Maine R. R. Co.; Res. 978 Hum-phrey St., Swampscott, Mass.
 Seldon Burden Overlock, Physician, Pom-lication

fret. Ct.

Thomas Jefferson Ramsdell, Clergyman, 18 Lafayette St., Calais, Me. Albert Marshall Richardson, Treasurer

Maine State Sanitorium Asso., Hebron, Me. Elisha Sanderson, Clergyman, Bridgewater

Eliña Sanderson, Clergyman, Bridgewater Center, Me. John Ryder Wellington, Surgeon, 1723 Connecticut Ave., Washington, D. C. Charles Samuel Wilder, Clergyman, Turner, Me.

1887

Holman Day, Author, 288 State St., Port-

- Holman Day, Author, 288 State St., Portland, Me.
 Charles Edward Dolley, Public Accountant and Auditor, Room 8.16, Old South Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 87 Hawthorne St., Malden, Mass.
 Horace Davenport Dow, Physician, 25 Grand St., Maspeth, N. Y.
 Stanley Harry Holmes, Supt. of Schools, New Britain, Conn.
 Bugene Wilder Jewett, Mine Operator, 109 N. Hopkins Ave., Aspen, Col.
 Joel Francis Larrabee, Assistant Postmaster, 23 Morrill Ave., Waterville, Mass.
 Irving Ossian Palmer, Prin. Newton Technical High School, Newton, Mass.
 Charles Carroll Richardson, Supt. of Schools, Leicester, Mass.
 Elimer Asa Ricker, Mgr. Insurance Agency Equitable Life Assn. Soc., 314 Newhouse Bidg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 1274 F. South Temple St., Salt Lake City, U.

1888

Edward Park Barrell, Professor, Troy Conference Academy, Poultney, Vt. Henry Fletcher, Merchant, South Paris, Me.

- Addison Benjamin Lorimer, Pastor First Baptist Church; Res. 7 Park St., Lynn, Mass.
- John Abisha Shaw, Clergyman, 1504 Olym-pic Ave., Spokane, Wash. John Freeman Tilton, Clergyman, 66 Alba
- St., Portland, Me .

1880

- Justin Darius Ames, Physician, Norridge-
- Work, Maine.
 Wallace Stedman Elden, Professor of Latin, Ohio State University, Columbus, O.; Res. 1734 Summit St., Columbus, O.
 William Carey Sheppard, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 14, 1909. Henry Barnes Woods, Clergyman, Laredo, Tex.

1890

- Jeremiah Edmund Burke, Asst. Supt. of Schools, Mason St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 60 Albsee St., Dorchester Center, Mass.
- *Hugh Ross Hatch, College Professor, d.
- May 5, 1909. *Peter Butterfield Merchant, d. June 28,
- 1899. Melvin
- 1899. Melvin Monroe Smith, Prin. High School, Dover, N. H. William Lamson Soule, Physician, 441 Manhattan Ave., New York, N. Y. Wilber Charles Whelden, Lawyer, 98 Ex-Change St., Portland, Me.; Res. 15 Ar-lington St., Portland, Me.

1801

- George Henry Dow, Physician, d. 1805. Lyndon Leon Dunham, Merchant, Brattle-boro, Vt. William Fletcher, Merchant, 167 College Ave., Waterville, Mc. Charles Frederick Leadbetter, Teacher, Eliot, Me. Fred Allen Luca Tascher Brungmick

- Charles Frederick LeadDetter, Icacut., Eliot, Me. Fred Allen Luce, Teacher, Brunswick School, Greenwich, Ct. Herbert Ronell Purinton, Professor, 36 Mountain Ave., Lewiston, Me. Leland Pollard Sturtevant, Farmer, R. F. D. 1, Fairfield, Me. Arthur Tilley Watson, Teacher, 1304 W. 10th St., Des Moines, Ia.

1802

- George Arthur Andrews, Clergyman and Author, 5 High St., Monson, Mass. William Bertram Andrews, High School

- William Bertram Andrews, High School Principal, d. May 24, 1915.
 Frank Collins Dunbar, Lawrence, Mass. George Perley Fall, Lawver, 76 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 5 W. 135th St., New York, N. Y.
 Loring Herrick, Merchant, 100 Belmont Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 339 E. Edgeware Rd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Herbert Lindsay McCann, Clergyman, 382 Stevens Ave., Portland, Me.
 Charles Asa Merrill, Clergyman, 15 Spring St., Vinevard Haven, Mass. Bugene Howard Stover, Clergyman, Bry-ant's Pond, Me.
 Chester Houghton Sturtevant, Banker, Treas, Liv. Falls Tr. & Bkg. Co., 36 Main St., Livermore Falls, Me.; Res. High St., Livermore Falls, Me.

Digitized by Google

- Albert Henry Bickmore, Investment Banker, Mem. A. H. Bickmore & Co., 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 300 W. 71st St., New York, N. Y. *Charles Forest Fairbrother, Student, d.

- *Charles Forest Fairbrother, Student, a. 1806. Merle Smith Getchell, Master of High School, Brockton, Mass.; Res. 24 Ches-ter Ave., Brockton, Mass. Harry Thomas Jordan, Mgr. B. F. Keith's Theatre, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 11 Sellers Ave., Millbourne, Pa. Jesse Hosmer Oxier, Owner of Weekly Newspaper, Camden, Me. Charles Norman Perkins, Supt. of Schools, Waterville, Me. Albert Robinson, School Supt., Peabody, Mass.

- Mass.
- Francis Ermon Russell, Supt. of Schools,
- Brighton, Me. bel Byron Slocum, C Broadway, Norwich, Ct. Joel Clergyman, 156

- Albert Little Blanchard, Lawyer, 2 State St., Bangor, Me.; Res. 48 Montgomery St., Bangor, Me. Archie Norwood Frost, Lawyer, Mem. Coulson & Frost, Bay State Bk. Bldg., Lawrence, Mass. Delmah Silas Hamilton, Physician. Daniel Webster Kimball, Clergyman, Me-chanics Falls, Me. *Jacob Kleinhans, Jr., Teacher, d. Mar. 21, 1001.

- *Jacob Kleinhans, Jr., Teacner, u. Mai. 21, 1001. Percy Shepard Merrill, Physician, 82 Elm St., Waterville, Me. Prancis Burnham Purinton, Coal, Wood and Cement, Mem. Purinton Bros. Co., 333 Water St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 60 Green St., Augusta, Me. Victor Augustus Reed, Physician, 477 Essex St., Lawrence, Mass.; Res. 22 Quincy St., Lawrence, Mass. William Bodle Tuthill, Clergyman, 123 Beacon St., Portland, Me.

1895

- Alfred Cookman Blake, Teacher, Fox-boro, Me.; Res. 183 Hanover St., Providence, R. I. John Foster, Philbrook, District School
- Supt., Danforth, Me. Charles Edwin Purinton, Coal, Wood and Charles Edwin Purinton, Coal, Wood and Cement, Pres. Purinton Bros. Co., 333 Water St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 33 Ban-gor St., Augusta, Me.
 Harry Tilden Riggs, Student, d. 1894.
 Melvin Erastus Sawtelle, Lawyer, 103 Winthrop St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 9 Patterson St., Augusta, Me.
 Harry Lane Springer, R. R. Postal Clerk, Foxcroit, Me.
 Ferdolpho Oliver Welch, Merchant, with Dunlop Grain Co., Fontanelle, Ia.

1896

- *Benjamita Coffin, Lawyer, d. May 11, 1913.
- 1913. Albert Sawyer Cole, Supt. of Schools, North Dartmouth, Mass. Charles Edward Dow, Lawyer, 1022 Citi-zens Natl. Bk. Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.

- Charles Benjamin Fuller, Physician, 826 Main St., Waltham, Mass. Everett Lamont Getchell, Sub-master George Putnam School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 38 Hemenway St., Boston, Mass. Harry Edward Hamilton, Teacher, Green-field, Mass. John Bradbury Merrill, Teacher, Gilbert Rd., Weymouth Heights, Mass. Haven Metcalf, Plant Pathologist, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1223 Vermont Ave., Wash-ington, D. C.

1897

- *George Lorimer Baker. Physician. d. 1909.

- 1905.
 Charles LaForest Chamberlain, Clergyman, Laconia, N. H.
 William Henry Holmes, Supt. of Instruction, 60 S. Third Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.; Res. 201 Claremont Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 *Newhall Jackson.
 Ernest Eugene Noble, Lawyer, Mem. Noble & Tolman, 191 Middle St., Portland, Me.; Res. 60 Carleton St., Portland, Me.
 Howard Pierce, Lawyer, Mars' Hill, Me.
- Howard Pierce, Lawyer, Mars' Hill, Me. Charles Lafayette Snow, Clergyman, Hop-
- Charles Larayette Snow, Clergyman, Hop-kinton, N. H. Harry Bates Watson, State Secretary Y. M. C. A.; Res. 15 Summit Ave., Concord, N. H.

1898

- Arthur Wordsworth Cleaves, Pastor 1st Bapt. Church, Newburyport, Mass. Harry Mellin Gerry, Y. M. C. A. Secre-tary; Res. 820 Massachusetts Ave., Cambridge, Mass. Prederick Gardiner Getchell, Teacher, Needham, Mass. Charles Edwin Gurney, Lawyer, Masonic Bldg., Portland, Me.: Res. 12 Ex-change St., Portland, Me. Everett Carleton Herrick, Clergyman, 79 High St., Charlestown Dist., Boston, Mass.
- Mass.
- Ira Frank Ingraham, Physician, 56 Morn-ingside Are., New York, N. Y. Levi Thomas Patterson, Asst. Post Master and Chairman Board Selectmen, Free-
- port, Me.
- Bust Charles Don't Scherman, Pastor Winthrop St. Bapt. Church, Augusta, Me.; Res. 21 Weston St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 21 Weston St., Augusta, Me.; Pred Parker Hamilton Pike, Teacher, 27 W. Tremlett St., Dorchester, Mass Henry Howard Pratt, Clergyman, Hinsdale, N. H. John Ervin Stephenson, Bank Cashier, 1st National Bank, Butte, Mont.; Res. 900 W. Silver St., Butte, Mont.; Res. 900 W. Silver St., Butte, Mont.
 Bverett Somes Treworgy, Clergyman (Unitarian), First Parish Parsonage, Ashby, Mass.
 Justin Owen Wellman, Principal Colby Academy, New London, N. H.

- Joseph Oliver Eells, Physician, 386 Essec St., Lynn, Mass. George Atwood Martin, Clergyman, St. Johnsbury, Vt. Parker Tufts Pearson, Teacher, Weymonth,
- Mass

Ambrose Benton Warren, Teacher, Me-chanical Arts High School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 20 Nottingham St., Dor-chester Dist., Boston, Mass.

1000

- Carl Cotton, Treasurer Indian Head Table Co., Nashua, N. H.; Res. 49 Abbott St., Nashua, N. H. Charles Emerson Fogg, Teacher, Thorn-
- Charles En dike, Me.
- dike, Me. William Blake Jack, Principal Portland High School, Portland, Me.; Res. 30 Eastern Promenade, Portland, Me. Arthur Cushing Pearce, Physician, 543 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 48 Francis St., Brookline, Mass. Pernald David Sawyer, Auto Supplies, Gray, Me. Ernest Howard Tupper. Clergyman,

- Ernest Howard Tupper, Clergyman, Shiloh, Me.
- Albert Gardner Warner, Clergyman, Manchester, Mass.

1901

- Stephen Clyde Davis, Real Estate, Mem. Davis Brothers, Corinna, Me. Horace Ira Hamilton, Lighthouse Keeper, Plymouth Light Station, Plymouth,
- Light Mass.

- Mass. Sumner Edward Marvell, Teacher, 98 Ar-nold St., New Bedford, Mass. Horace Wellman Newenham, Teacher, Greenville Junction, Me. Wallace Purinton, Merchant, Mem. Purin-ton Bros. Co., 333 Water St., Augusta, Me.; Res. 31 Cedar St., Augusta, Me. Edward Cannon Rice, Lawyer, Mem. Rice & McGarry, Herald Bldg., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. 1501 Dellwood Ave., Jackson-ville. Fla.
- Fla. Kes. 1501 Delwood Ave., Jackson-ville, Fla.
 Forest Ardell Rowell, 25 N. Main St., Springfield, Mass.
 Ernest Egan Ventres, Clergyman, North-boro, Mass.

1002

- Teacher, Gin Ralph Carleton Bean, Teacher, Girls' High School, West Newton St., Boston Mass.; Res. 48 Emerson St., Wakefield, Mass.
- Mass. Julius Howard Bradford Fogg, President, Co-operative Realty Co., 162 W. 34 St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hotel Astor, New York, N. Y. Frank Percival Hamilton, Lawyer, with Fleming & Fleming, Law Exchange Bidg., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. 1717 St. Johns Ave., Jacksonville, Fla. Percival Edward Hathaway, Principal High School, Norway, Me.; Res. South Paris. Me.

- High School, Accurate Paris, Me. Harold Woodward Haynes, Photographer, Canton, N. Y. Martin Henry Long, Lawver, 214 Law Exchange Bldg., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. 1942 Herschell St., Jacksonville, Fla.
- Charles Francis McKoy, Clergyman, Long Branch, N. J.
- Harry Eugene Pike, Lawyer, Hoosick
- Falls, N. Y.
 George Stanley Stevenson, with Lee, Hig-ginson & Co., 36 Pearl St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. Hartford, Ct.
 Pred Wilbur Thyng, Asst. Prof., Univ. and Bellevue Hospital Med. College, 338 E. 26th St., New York, N. Y.

Linwood Leighton Workman, Science Teacher, Farmington Norman School; Res. Cherryfield, Me.

1003

- Harold Carleton Arey, Physician, State Hospital, Worcester, Mass. Caleb Albert Lewis, Garage Proprietor, 26 College Ave., Waterville, Me. Lewis Garfield Lord, Oakland, Me. Leon Carver Staples, Merchant, North Hayan Ma
- Haven, Me. George Wooster Thomas, Clergyman, 3d Ave., Three Forks, Mont. Wendell Crosby Washburn, China, Me.

1004

- Vernon Stanley Ames, Principal High School, Sharon, Mass. Carl Rubens Bryant, Teacher, High School, Dover, Mass. Clarence Garland Gould, Teacher, High School, Hartford, Ct.; Res. 43 Sargeant
- St., Hartford, Ct. Louis Arthur Hammond, Papermaker, with Howland Pulp & Paper Co., Howland, Me.

- Me. Clarence Garfield Morton, Lumber Mer-chant, with Paris Mfg. Co., S. Paris, Me.; Res. Crystal, N. H. William Henry Phillips, Meat Market, Market Pickering Sq., Bangor, Me. Harold Williams Soule, Instructor, Uni-versity of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1011 14th Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn. Albert Ansel Towne, Proprietor Ashland Garage, Ashland, Me.

1905

- David Kenneth Arey, Teacher, High School, Winsted, Ct. Hannibal Hamlin Bryant, Jr., Physician,
- Gorham, N. H. Gorham, N. H. Cecil Whitehouse Clark, Physician, 341 Water St., Augusta, Me. Walter Jean Hammond, Physician, En-field, Me.
- field, Me. Ezra Kempton Maxfield, Instructor Colbor College, Waterville, Me.; Res. 17 W. St., Waterville, Me. Solon White Purinton, Banker, with Au-gusta Trust Co., Richmond, Me. Glenn Wendell Starkey, Supt. of Schools. North Vassalboro, Me.
- North Vassalboro, Me. *Charles Lester Whittemore, d. July 20,
- 1908.

1006

- John Wesley Coombs, Base Ball Player, with Brooklyn Natl. League Team, Brooklyn, N. Y. Frank Sidney Hamilton, Real Estate, 1012 Baltimore Ave., Kansas City, Mo. Clarence Edward Jewell, Last known ad-dress, Medford Hillside, Medford, Mass. Percival Willard Keene. Luther Mark Langdell, Auctioneer, Wilton, N. H.

- N. H.

- N. H. Elliott Curtis Lincoln, Teacher, Fergus County High School, Lewiston, Mont. Hoyt Newton McCauley, Teacher, 60 Ben-mugton St., Quincy, Mass. William Harrison Spring Stevens, Professor, Tulane University, New Orleans, La.

Digitized by Google

- Herman Brudenell Betts, Teacher, 38 Summer St., Adams, Mass. Robert Alder Colpitts, Clergyman, Grace Methodist Church, Baltimore, Md. Eldridge Gerry Davis, Lawyer, with Bates, Nay & Abbott, 73 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 16 Kernwood St., Malden, Mass. Milton Bicknell Hunt, Social Service Sec.
- Malden, Mass. Milton Bicknell Hunt, Social Service Sec-retary, Board of Recreation, City Hall, Waltham, Mass.; Res. 6 Garland St., Boston, Mass. Distant, Civil Engineer,
- Wattnem, Mass. Boston, Mass. Edward Payson Putnam, Civil Engineer, with Central Me. Power Co., Water-ville, Me.; Res. 60 Burleigh St., Water-ville, Me.

- Frank Bramhall Condon, Prop. Birch Point Camp, North Pond, Smithfield, Me. Isaac Ross McCombe, Lawyer, with Wing & Wing, 27 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 543 Hancock St., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
- lyn, N. Y. Malcolm Dana Smith, Farmer, Mars Hill, Me.
- Howard Arthur Tribou, Surgeon in U. S. Navy, Dept. of Navy, Washington, D. C.

George Carl Anderson, Teacher, Fairfield, Me.

- Me. Joseph Chandler, Professor, Tufts College, Tufts College, Mass. Wilbur Garland Foye, Teacher, 20 Col-lege House, Cambridge, Mass. Howard Austin McLellan, Prin. Higgins Classical Seminary, Charleston, Me. Leonard Oakman Merrill, Teacher in High School, Dover, N. H. Walter Morgan, Sharon, Mass.

1010

- 1910 Earl Hartwell Brownlow, Asst. Mgr. In-surance Agency; Res. 72 North St., Danbury, Ct. Roland Lester Dodge, Manager, Tolly-fand Farm, Greenwich, N. Y. Ralph Nelson Good, Teacher and Coach-High School, Amesbury, Mass. Thomas Lee Mahany, Teacher, High School, Pittsfield, Mass. Charles Henry Swan, Teacher, Mitchell Military School, Billerica, Mass. John Aldorous Tidd, Clergyman, Church St., Merrimac, Mass.

1911

- 1911 Ray Cecil Carter, Teacher, High School, Morristown, N. J.; Res. 20 Fairview Pl., Morristown, N. J. Arthur Brobston Merriam, Social Work, Boston Children's Aid Society, 43 Hawkins St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 19 University Rd., Brookline, Mass. Thomas Putnam Packard, Teacher High School, Houlton, Me. Chester Hanson Pierce, Cost Accountant, with Ayer, Houston & Co., 2 Beach St. Portland, Me.; Res. 703 Trelawney Bldg., Portland, Me. James Corey Richardson, Medical Student, Mass. School of Osteopathy, Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. North Billerica, Mass.
- Mass.

Guy Winfred Vail, Teacher, High School, Scituate, Mass.

1912

- 1912 Leslie Brainard Arey, Instructor, North-western Univ. Medical School, 2431 Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2407 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill. Colby Lester Estabrook, Linneus, Me. Ralph Edwin Hamilton, 84 Antrim St., Cambridge, Mass. Ray Wood Hogan, Salesman, with Swift & Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4122 Grand Blvd., Chicago, Ill. Willis Elwood Jones, Teacher, So. China, Me.

- Me.
- Me. Maurice Edwin Lord, Physician, Mary Fletcher Hospital, Burlington, Vt.; Res. North Brooksville, Me. Russell Hinckley Lord, Bank Cashier, Ticonic National Bank, Waterville, Me.; Res. 5 Gilman St., Waterville, Me. Otis Earle Lowell, School Supt., George-town, Ct.; Res. Redding, Ct. James Arthur Michaud, Manager, with Sulzberger & Sons Co. of Am., Caribou, Me.
- Me.
- intes A. Rooney, Street Inspector, Bd. of Public Works, City Hall, Paterson, N. J.; Res. 332 Summer St., Pater-son, N. J. Tames
- son, N. J. Edward James Ryan, Fairfield, Me. Carl Raymond Smith, General Merchant,
- Exeter, Me. Seymour Soule, Sales Manager, W. M. Davis Smith Co. 530 Atlantic Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. Hingham, Mass. Lewis Curtis Sturtevant, Florist, with Mitchell & Co., Waterville, Me.; Res. 19 Center St., Waterville, Me.

1013

- Clinton Barnard, Auditor, Del Portal Hotel, El Portal, Cal. David Baum, Shoe Business, W. M. Mc-Elwain Co., Nashua, N. H.; Res. Stag-ger Inn, Nashua, N. H. Irvin Levi Cleveland, Connecticut Mutual Life Ins. Co., 185 Devonshire St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 9 Grove St., Malden, Mase Mass.
- Roy Frederick Good, Dentist, Forsyth Dental Hospital, Boston, Mass.; Res. Garrison Hall, Garrison St., Boston,
- Garrison Hall, Garrison St., Boston, Mass. Elmer Horace Hussey, Principal North Kingston High School, Wickford, R. I. Charles James Keppel, Teacher, Voca-tional School, New London, Conn.; Res. 13 Gorton St., New London, Conn. Merton Clark Larrabee, Pittsheld, Me. Albert Edgar Leach, Student of Osteo-pathy, 13 Craigie St., Cambridge, Mass. Charles Granville Reed, Ball Player, Eastern B. B. Assn., c/o Hartford Ct. Team; Res. Masardis, Me. Gershom Burgess Rollins, Teacher, High School, Belgrade, Me.

- Gersnom Burgess Kolms, Feacher, Frigh School, Belgrade, Me. George William Snow, Salesman, with Bickmore Gall Cure Co., Old Town, Me.; Res. care of Rev. C. I. Snow. Hopkinton, N. H John Wells, Teacher, East Maine Confer-ence Seminary, Bucksport, Me.

1014

Robert Hall Bowen, Student at Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 330 Summit Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.

- Kenneth Bartlett Dresser, Blacksmith, Milbridge, Me. Harry Phillip Fuller, Teacher, High School, Austin Bend and 24th St., Cicero, Ill.; Res. 3125 Berkeley Ave., Berwyn, Ill. Berwyn, Ill. Tancredi Giovanni Granata, Physician, St.
- Tancredi Giovanni Granata, Physician, St. Elizabeth Hospital, Brighton, Mass.; Res. 107 Arthur Ave., Providence, R. I.
 Seth Francis Harrison Howes, Student at Harvard Medical School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Southboro, Mass.
 Carl Edward Kelley, Mechano-Therapist, Penna. Orthapaedic Institute, 1711 Green St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 624 N. 18th St., Philadelphia, Pa.;
 John Franklin Pineo, Supt. Boys' Club, Box 146, Old Lyme, Ct.
 Henry Gay Pratt, Law Student, Lock Box 324, Suffield, Ct.
 William Adelbert. Tracy, Teacher, Higgins

- William Adelbert. Tracy, Teacher, Higgins Classical Inst., Charleston, Me.; Res. Cary, Me.

Ralph Albin Bramhall, Teacher, High School, Fairfield, Me. Harold Hiram Dunham, Clerk, with H. W. Dunham, W. Paris, Me. Clayton Earle Eames, I.aw Student, N.

Clayton Earle Earnes, I.aw Student, N. Anson, Me. Merle Fuller Hunt, Student; Res. Charles-ton, Me. Frank Alexander James, Teacher, Ricker Classical Institute, Houlton, Me. Murray Alexander Morgan. Soldier, with Can. Troops; Res. State St., Millinocket, Me. Me.

- Me. Raymond Eugene Plaisted, Plumber, with Charles O. Emery, Sanford, Me. Kent Tyler Royal, Student, Harvard Medical School, Boston, Mass.; Res. Harvard, Mass. Lester Frank Weeks Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 22 Water St., Randolph, Me. Albert Robinson Willard, Student; Res. Favville. Mass.

- Fayville, Mass. aron Houghton Yeaton, Clerk with United Shoe Machinery Co., Beverly, Mass.; Res. 34 Misson St., Beverly, Aaron Mass.

1016

Alden Watts Allen, Student; Res. Camden, Me.

- Donald Stearns Bartlett, Student, Tufts Dental School, Boston, Mass.; Res. Nor-
- Dental School, Boston, Mass.; Res. Nor-way, Me. Arthur Dugdale Craig, Student; Res. Attleboro, Mass. John Hugh Crawford, Student; Res. Mil-linocket, Me. Roy Clifferd Hurd, Private Sec., Veazie, Me. Cyril Matthew Joly, Student; Res. Waterville, Me. Bugene Percival Lowell, Student; Res.

- Waterville, Me. Bugene Percival Lowell, Student; Res. W. Paris, Me. Hugh Gordon McKay, Student, Tufts Medical College, Boston, Mass.; Res. Howland, Me. Ervin Moore Miller, Student; Res.
- Bingham, Me. Walter Francis O'Brien, Student; Res.
- Lawrence, Mass.
- Arthur Howard Robbins, Electrical Con-tractor, with Smith & Kent, Inc., Malden, Mass.; Res. 10 Chester St., Malden, Mass.

- Everett Phoenix Smith, Student; Res. Waterboro, Me. Scott Dana Staples, Student; Res. Worth
- Scott Dana St Haven, Me.
- Barle Raymond Steves, Clergyman, West Pownal, Me. Frederick Francis Sully, Student; Res.
- Frederick Francis Sully, Student; Acs. Waterville, Me. Lyman Irving Thayer, Student; Res. Ballston Spa., N. Y. Daniel Percy Toxier, Oakland, Me.

1917

- 1917 Harold Spencer Brown, Student; Res. Waterville, Me. George Fred Lull Bryant, Student; Res. William Helms Erbb, Student; Res. Hal-lowell, Me. Donald Gleason Jacobs, Student; Res. Peperill, Mass. Thomas Francis Joyce, Student; Res. W. 22d St., New York, N. Y. Claude Archer LaBelle, Student; Res. Concord, N. H. Ernest Raymond Scribner, Student; Res.

- Ernest Raymond Scribner, Student; Res.
- Houlton, Me. arry Horatio
- Harry Horatio Upton, Student; Res. Portland, Me. Winthrop Lambert Webb, Student; Res.
- Winthrop, Me. Ralph Lee Webster, Res. North Haven, Me.

- Elliot Stevenson Adams, Student; Res. Waverly, Mass.
- Waverly, Mass. Howard Gilkey Boardman, Student; Res. Dark Harbor, Me. James Hugh Dunn, Student; Res. Scituate,
- Mass.
- Rae Lansing Newton, Res. South Paris, Me.

- Me. Raymond Henry Parker, Student; Res. South St., Bluchill, Me. Harold Raymond Speare, Student; Res. Baldwinsville, Mass. Richard Lothian Sprague, Student; Res. Waterville, Me. Fred August Tarbox, Athletic Director, State Normal School, Machias, Me. Raymond Carlyle Whitney, Student; Res. Cambridge, Me. Merle Ashley Wood, Student; Res. West Boylston, Mass.

- 1919 Charles LeForest Ruland Chamberlain, Student; Res. 841 Union Ave., Lake-port, N. H. Herbert Henry Fletcher, Student; Res. 167 College Ave., Waterville, Me. Aubrey Eugene Greenlaw, Student; Res. Main St., Masardis, Me. Benjamin Shaw Hanson, Student; Res. Sanford, Me. John Harold Johnson, Student; Res. 5 Tenney St., West Concord, N. H. Isaac Dewey Love, Student; Res. 130 Douglas Ave., Lanaconing, Md. Gerald S. Porter, Student; Res. 200 St. James Ave., Merchantsville, N. J. Hugh Allen Smith, Student; Res. Cary, Me.

- Me. Milton Cabbot Stephenson, Student; Res. 9 High St., Belfast, Me. Galen Ferdinand Sweet, Student; Res. Lincoln Centre, Me. Guy R. Whitten, Student; Res. Prespect Washen Ma
- Harbor, Me.

Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y.

Established Nov. 21, 1865; 55 Classes; 469 Members.

1865

doniram Judson L Ave., Denver, Col. Lyon, 1087 Lincoln Adoniram

1866

- *Charles T. Eaton, Law Student, d. Apr. 6, 1868. Beorge Ledlie Carson Hanna, Clergy-
- *George man, d. Jan. 3, 1897. *Elisha Putnam Hickok, Clergyman, d.

- *Elisha Putnam Hickok, Ciergyman, u. May 5, 1009. William Seth Mitchell, Pharmacist; Res. 413 West Main St., Susquehanna, Pa. Masklin Clark Baker Oakley, (Init. by Rochester), City Missionary, 223 W. 21st St., New York, N. Y. Henry Harrison Peabody, Clergyman, 314 Thames St., Rome, N. Y. *William George Walker, Manufacturer, d. July 17, 1910.

1867

- *Charles Eli Becker, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- David Benjamin Jutten, (Init. by New York), Clergyman, d. May 6, 1913.
 Albert Melville Prentice, Clergyman, 55 Ford Ave., Troy, N. Y.
 James Morford Taylor, Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y.

1868

Adoniram Judson Frost, Clergyman, Pas-tor Tabernacle Baptist Church, 2419 S. 6th St., Minneapolis, Minn. Thomas Alexander Thomson Hanna,

Clergyman, Quakertown, Pa. •Joseph Franklin Shoards, Clergyman, d.

Apr. 27, 1883.

1869

- *Bdward Kingsford Chandler, College Professor, d. July 16, 1914.
 James Wallace Ford, Clergyman, Box 292, Walpole, Mass.
 *Silas Wright Hatch, Clergyman and Editor, d. Mar. 13, 1881.
 Charles Pratt, Farmer, President, Pratt Olive Ca, Pall Brook, Cal.
 *Jabes Snashall, Clergyman, d. May 21, 1807.
- 1897.
- *Nelson Sutton, Druggist, d. Feb. 4, 1912. *George Abraham Thomas, Lawyer, d.
- Sept. 4, 1913. George Ofiver Whitney, Clergyman, d.

1870

- Francis Marion Beebe, Clergyman, Canastota, N. Y. Perry C. Bentley, Clergyman, d. May
- *Perry 17, 1877.

- William Tough Carson Hanna, Clergyman, 4717 Large St., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Henry Curtis Leach, Clergyman, Fast Branch, N. Y.
 John Francis Murphy, Catholic Priest, Rector of St. Mary's Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
 *James Joseph Townsend, Clergyman, d. Dec. 20, 1004

- Dec. 29, 1904. *Theodore Trued Truls Truve, Clergy-
- man and Editor, d. Feb. 3, 1910.

1871

- *Wardwell Beach, Lawyer, d. Oct. 11, 1908
- ^{1008.} Woodley Williamson Campbell, Mission-ary, d. Nov. 2, 1893. Marcellus Austin Churchill, Manufac-turer, with Buffalo Scale Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 154 Lexington Ave., Buf-falo, N. Y. *Leonard John Dean, Clergyman, d. July 5, 1011
- 5, 1911. William Hammon Dorward, Clergyman,
- Box 35, Veneta, Ore. *Elanson Dunklee, Insurance and Real Estate, d. Jan. 2, 1912. *Edward Ellis, Clergyman, d. Oct. 6,
- 1892. Alfred Free, Clergyman, 127 Front Si, Winchendon, Mass. *Philo William Sackett, Student, d. May
- 22, 1871. *Eugene Monro Searl, Merchant, d. Nov.
- 2, 1871 Thomas Houghton Tuson, Printer, 50 Man-chester St., Manchester, N. H.

- *Horatio Brotherton, Clergyman, d. Oct.

- *Horatio Brotherton, Clergyman, d. Oct. 28, 1903.
 Adoniram Judson Chandler, Clergyman, 16 Squire St., New London, Ct.
 George Thomas Dowling, Clergyman, 340 William St., East Orange, N. J.
 Marcus Clark Mason, Missionary, Tura, Assam, India; Perm. Address, 24 Pelham St., Newton Center, Mass.
 Judson Orren Perkins, Clergyman (Retired), Cazenovia, N. Y.
 Elnathan Gooding Phillips, Missionary, Tura, Assam, India; Res.
 Camoria, N. Y.
 *Charles Albert Piddock, Clergyman and Author, d. April 23, 1907.
 Myassah Pokway, Missionary, Sgaw Karen Church, Bassein, Burma.
 Daniel Rhodes, Government Official, Pension Office, Washington, D. C.; Res. 360 Eastern Ave., Takoma Park, D. C.
 Hugh Owain Rowlands, Clergyman, s441 Indiana Ave., Chicago, III.
 Henry Thompson, Lawyer, 2 Wall Street,

- Henry Thompson, Lawyer, 2 Wall Street,

New York, N. Y.; Res. 155 W. 92d St., New York, N. Y. *Peleg Edward Tinklepaugh, Merchant, d.

Dec. 21, 1871.

1873

*Bartlett Walters Barker, Commercial Traveller, d. Sept. 12, 1913. Wesley Everade Bates, Clergyman, (Re-tired), El Dorado, Kan. *Edwin Horatio Bronson, Clergyman, d.

June 9, 1889. *John Henry Copeland, Manufacturer, d.

1884. *Joel Parker Cottrell, Student, d. Mar.

28, 1872. *Albert Teele Dunn, Clergyman, d. Apr.

- *Albert Teele Dunn, Clergyman, u. ap., 9, 1903.
 William Weber Eastman, Land Attorney and Clerk, d. Aug. 15, 1912.
 Ferguson O'Connor Ekings, Clergyman, Mt. Holly, N. J.
 James William Ford, Ranch Owner, Box 578, Eugene, Orc.
 Samuel Harrison Greene, Clergyman, Pastor Calvary Baptist Church, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1320 Q St., N. W., Washington, D. C.
 Alvah Sabin Hobart, Clergyman, Professor in Crozer Theological Seminary, Chester, Pa.
 *Charles Firman Hull, Clergyman, d. Aug.

Chester, Pa. *Charles Firman Hull, Clergyman, d. Aug.

*Charles Firman Hull, Clergyman, G. Aug. 7, 1906.
Cyrus Howland Merrill, Clergyman, Pas-tor Emmanuel Baptist Church, 52 Union St., Gloversville, N. Y.
William Leroy Paddock, Physician, Pitts-field, Mass.; Res. Dalton, Mass.
*James Andrus Pierce, Clergyman, d. Jan.

19, 190

*George Edgar Weeks, Clergyman, d. Nov.

19, 1896. Asa Judson Wilcox, Clergyman, Uncas-ville, Ct.

1874

John Clarence Allen, Clergyman, 680 Macon St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Andrew Willis Clark, Nurseryman and Florist, 1729 Union St., Schenectady,

Y.

*Abram Grey Miller, Salesman, d. Aug.

- Abram Grey Muller, Salesman, d. Aug. 20, 1906.
 William Randall Rowlands, Financial Secretary, with N. Y. Society for the Suppression of Vice, 140 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 423 Westminster Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Archibald Cyrus Wheaton, Clergyman, d. Dec. 13, 1902.

1875

Judson Clarence Barber, Clergyman, Black

River, N. Y. Thomas Bickford, Principal, Sea Pines School for Girls, Brewster, Mass. Edwin Julius Brownson, Clergyman, 512 East Lack Court, Cedar Rapids, Ia. *Amos Darwin Clark, Clergyman, d. Nov.

- 20. 190
- ^{20, 1007.}
 ⁴Henry Corbin Lyon, Excursion Manager, d. Mar. 27, 1007.
 Malcolm Marcellus Mills, Farmer, R. F. D. 2, Walton, N. Y.
 David Evander Post, Clergyman, R. F. D. 36, Pavilion, N. Y.

- *Seward Robson, Clergyman, d. Nov. 17,
- 1898. Robert Nelson Van Doren, Clergyman and Editor, 4457 Berkeley Ave., Chicago,

1876

- Alvah Wayland Bourne, Clergyman, Pastor Cedar St. Baptist Church, 364 N. Division St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 William Leggett Kolb, Retired Clergyman, 402 Radcliffe St., Bristol, Pa.
 *Pitt Holland Moore, Missionary, d. Mar.
- 1916.
- o, 1910. Charles Alvord Nichols, Missionary (Bap-tist), Bassein, Burma. Thomas Jefferson Whitaker, Clergyman, 1119 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1877

- *David Forrester Call, College Professor, d. Aug. 23, 1885.
 *Delavan Daniel Dean, Clergyman, d. Oct.
- Delavan Daniel Dean, Clergyman, d. Oct. 11, 1906.
 Edward Willis Douglas, Lawyer, Cor. Broadway and 2d St., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 207 Pawling Ave., Troy, N. Y.; Albert Clark Hill, Inspector of Schools, State Education Dept., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 865 Madison Ave., Albany, N. Y.; William Almor Spinney, Clergyman, Hightstown, N. J.
 *Adomiram Judson Walrath, Clergyman, d. Apr. 25, 1897.

1

- Apr. 25, 1897. Sheldon Edgar Wilcox, Clergyman, S. & L. Building, Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 1428 W. 9th St., Des Moines, Ia.

1878

- Judson Collins Brown, Farmer, Masonville, N. Y.
- Lewis Cass, Lawyer, 50 State St., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 152 Elm St., Albany, N. Y. *Thaddeus Guilford Cass, Clergyman, d.
- 1015
- *Cornelius John Clark, Merchant, d. May

- Smith Thomas Ford, Clergyman, 432 W.
 Smith Thomas Ford, Clergyman, 432 W.
 Gt Pl., Chicago, Ill.
 William Smith Garnsey, Physician, 93 N.
 Main St., Gloversville, N. Y.
 Charles Clarence Hobart, Merchant, Pres.
 Hobart Bros. Co., 13 Water St., Troy.
 O.; Res. 316 W. Franklin St., Troy. O.
 *George Elijah Hubbard, Physician, d.
 Mar. 24, 1803.
- Mar. 24, 1893. arren Graham Mart. 24, 1893. Warten Graham Partridge, Clergyman, Fifth Ave. Baptist Church, 9 Myrtle St., Troy, N. Y. *Alfred Taylor Sanford, (Init. by Syra-cuse), Theological Student, d. June 21,
- 1879.
- Benjamin Stuvtes Terry, Professor, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5496 East End Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1870

- *Edmund Turney Allen, Physician, d.
- Aug. 1, 1913. Rufus Numon Backus, Merchant, with Palmyra Sand Co., 300 Basin St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 866 Lancaster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. *Joseph Clinton Barney, Teacher, d. July
- 7, 1911.

- Albert Perry Brigham, Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y. Arthur Cecil Heath, Abstractor of Titles,
- Buffalo, Minn. 'illiam Woodbury Pratt, Clergyman, d.
- William March, 1916. Willard Durant Richardson, Brick Manu-
- facturer, Claycraft Mining and Brick Co., Shawnee, O.; Res. 388 W. 8th Ave., Columbus, O. Levi Daniel Temple, Retired, Clergyman,
- Upland, Cal.
- *Washington Durando Underhill, Teacher, d. Oct. 17, 1878.

Charles Washington Booth, Clergyman, 208 Parkman St., Warren, O.

- Lewis Anson Eaton, Clergyman, Raynham
- Centre, Mass. Thomas Frank Hamblin, College Profes-sor, Bucknell University, Lewisburgh, Pa.
- Pa.
 Welland Hendrick, Principal N. Y. Training School for Teachers; Res. Nyack, N. Y.
 William Joseph Leonard, Lawyer and Farmer, Atlantic Highlands, N. J.
 *Joseph Judson Pierson, Clergyman, d. Jan. 18, 1895.
 *George Butler Turnbull, Teacher, d. Oct.

- 6, 1899.
- George Abner Williams, Teacher, Kala-mazoo College, Kalamazoo, Mich.; Res. 136 Thompson St., Kalamazoo, Mich.

- 1881 *Marcus Clyde Allen, Manufacturer, d.
- Jan. 20, 1910. Daniel James Ellison, Clergyman, Liberty, N. Y. Charles Franklin Hahn, Clergyman, 1st Baptist Church, 214 Chase St., Kane, Pa.
- Pa.
 Donald Drummond MacLaurin, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, 141 W. Gilman St., Madison, Wis.
 *Frederick Augustus Potter, Clergyman, d. Oct. 17, 1886.
 *George Wilson Schuyler, Merchant, d. Julie 1986.
- July 14, 1879. *Charles Wilson Sheldon, Teacher, d.

Mar. 22, 1893. *Albert King Sutton, Accountant, d. Mar.

9, 1913.

1882

- Willis Gilbert Babcock, Physician, Cleve-
- land, N. Y. Sidney Clarke, Banker (Retired), 1243 Pendergast Ave., Jamestown, N. Y. *Fred Samuel Fulton, Physician, d. Mar.
- 26. 1880.

- 26, 1880.
 Arthur Thomas Lawton, Norwich State Insane Asylum, Norwich, Ct.
 Charles Edward McKinney, Banker, Sioux Falls, S. D.
 Henry Herbert Party, Clergyman, 1250 Halsey St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Walter Phillips, Clergyman; Res. 5 Monterey Pl., Mobile, Ala.
 Eugene Madison Pope, (Init. by Colbv¹). Newspaper Man, with Chicago Herald, 405 Times Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1155 S. Austin Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Wells Bradford Sizer, Resort, Sawyer, Mich.
- Mich.

- Samuel Dwight Arms, Inspector of Schools, University of the State of New York, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 782 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Henry Alden Burzell, Clergymian, 607 Washington Ave., Belleville, N. J.
 Albert B. Coats, Clergyman, Gen. Secy., Conn. Baptist Convention, 614 Conn. Mutual Bldg., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 722 Asylum Ave., Hartford, Ct.
 Lorrenzo Paul Davison, Major, United States Army, U. S. Army Recruiting bta-tion, Cor. 2d and Bradley Sts., Daven-port, Ia.; Res. 629 E. 8th St., Daven-port, Ia.
 Edson Joseph Parley, Clergyman, 73

- port, 1a. Edson Joseph Farley, Clergyman, 73 Chestnut St., Oneonta, N. Y. Charles Arthur Fulton, Clergyman, Pastor First Baptist Church, Syracuse, N. Y. Willis Edgar Heaton, Lawyer, 70 Second St., Troy, N. Y.; Res. Hoosick Falls, N. Y. Edward Newton Jones, Retired School Principal y Midland Ave White Plains
- iward Newton Jones, Retired School Principal, 1 Midland Ave., White Plains, N. Y

- N. Y. Elmer Howard Loomis, Professor, Prince-ton University, Princeton, N. J.; Res. 302 Nassau St., Princeton, N. J. *Hardy Crittenden Stone, Teacher, d. Feb. 10, 1885. Ralph Wilmer Thomas, Lawyer, State Commission of Taxes, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 655 Hudson Ave., Albany, N. Y. Prank Palmer Waters, Clergyman, Wethersfield, Ct.

1884

- Marion Lorenzo Brown, Clergyman and Farmer, Eagle Bridge, N. Y. Theodore Byron Caldwell, Clergyman, Manlius, N. Y. Samuel Carlisle Johnston, Teacher, The Boyesen School, 1218 E. 47th St., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 912 E. 62d St., Chicago, III. τıĭ
- III. Duey Lorenzo Martin, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, 423 S. George St.,
- Baptist Church, 423 S. George St., York, Pa. Edward Otheman Smith, Clergyman, 2226 E, 70th St., Cleveland, O. *Albert Jay Truesdell, Newspaper Man-ager, d. Apr. 14, 1894.

1885

- Thomas Cox Ely, Physician, 2041 Green St., Philadelphia, Pa. John Loren Festerson, Magazine Editor, with Universal Engineer Pub. Co., 106 Fulton St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 369 Ocean Ave, Brooklyn, N. Y. Frank Arthur Heath, Clergyman, 4514 Eastern Ave., Scattle, Wash. *Jesse S. Kelsey, Tile Manufacturer. Fred Manville Loomis, Teacher, Central High School, Scranton, Pa.; Res. 2121 Jefferson Ave., Scranton, Pa. John Stanley Lyon, Clergyman (Baptist), Chamber of Commerce, Holyoke, Mass.; Res. 229 Chestnut St., Holyoke, Mass.

1886

Alberto Adeliman Bennett, Clergyman, Jefferson, Me.

- *Charles James Butler, Theological Student, d. Aug. 10, 1887.
 Warren Ayer Clapp, Secretary of Board of Education, 10 Winans St., East Orange, N. J.; Res. 345 William St., East Orange, N. J.
 *Frederick Dewey Hodgeman Cobb, Lawyer, d. Feb. 11, 1914.
 *Edwin Newton Fletcher, Clergyman, d. July 4, 1800.
- July 14, 1899. James George Grant, Physician, 201 Woods Block, Akron, O. *Frederick Chauncey Graves, Physician, d.

- *Prederick Chauncey Graves, Physician, d. July 26, 1910.
 Prederick Lealie Sanborn, last known ad-dress, S. Pueblo, Col.
 Albert Ernest Seagrave, Missionary, A. B. F. M. Society, Sgaw Karen Mission, Ah-lone, Rangoon, Burma.
 Prederick James Turabull, High School Principal; Res. 714 North St., Oil City, Pa.
- Pa.
- Pa.
 Bdward Everett Whitford, Assistant Pro-fessor, College of the City of New York, N. Y.; Res. 180 Claremont Ave., New York, N. Y.
 William Calvin Whitford, Professor, Al-fred University and Alfred Theological Seminary, Alfred, N. Y.; Res. 14 Ter-race St., Alfred, N. Y.

- *Owen Cassidy, Lawyer, d. Jan. 15, 1011.
 Edward Marshall Jeffers, Clergyman, Pastor South Ottumwa Baptist Church, 107 S. Ward St, Ottumwa, Ia.
 William Franklin Langworthy, Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y. Oscar Reed McKay, Clergyman, 309 S. Main St., Bluffton, Ind.
 Frederick William Rowe, Lawyer, U. S. Congressman, Pres. Frederick W. Rowe & Co., Inc.; Manhattan Bridge, Supply Co., 728 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, N. Y.: Res. 1370 Union St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1888

Frank Clauson Barrett, Clergyman, Albiou,

- Prank Clauson Barrett, Ciergyman, Aibion, Neb.
 George William Douglas, Editor. Evening Ledger, 608 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 37 Windermere Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.
 elrving Alonso Douglas, Editor, d. Dec. 10, 1896.
 Clayton Grinnell, Clergyman, 2515 Beale Ave., Altoona, Pa.
 *Penton Craig Rowell, Teacher, d. Apr. 21, 1802.

23, 1892. *William Henry Wiltse, Clerk.

1880

Francis Oscar Broady, Physician, Vana-dero, N. M. George Augustus Broady, Physician,

Plains, Kan.

- Plains, Kan. James Jay Finn, Physician, Findley Lake, N. Y. John Cushman Ford, Clergyman, Pastor Fair Oaks Baptist Church, 631 Seborn Ave., Zanesville, O. Orthello Sidney Langworthy, Physician, Hamilton, N. Y. Fred Smith Retan, Manager, New Eng-land Dept., Home Life Ins. Co., Suite

301-304 Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 29 Forest Ave., West Newton, Mass.

- Creighton Richard Storey, Clergyman, Rec-tor Trinity Episcopal Church, Albany, N. Y.; Res. Summit Park, Albany, N. N. Y
- N. Y. Alfred Wesley Wishart, Clergyman, Fount-ain St. Baptist Church, Terrace Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich.

1800

- *Bmery Arthur Bacon, Lawyer, d. Jas. 27, 1908.
- Frank Arthur Butler, Lawyer, Mem. Per-kins & Butler, 38 Park Row, New York, N. Y.; Res. 49 College PL, Ridgewood, J.

- N. J. William Joseph Eyles, Clergyman, Pastor Baptist Church, Tampico, Ill. William John Ford, Clergyman, 6 W. Park St., Albion, N. Y. Hervey Foster Mallory, Secretary Cor-respondence Study Dept., University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5444 ingle-side Ave., Chicago, Ill. Walitam Luther Maynard, Teacher, d. Mar. 27, 1804.

Mar. 27, 1894. Howland Cyrus Merrill, Professor, Frank-lin College, Franklin, Ind. *Edwin Drew Morgan, Teacher. John William Roberts, Clergyman, Fox Lake, Wis. *John Justin Sheldon, Student, d. Jan.

- Ji, 1888. Kirk William Thompson, Teacher, Jamaica High School, Jamaica, N. Y.; Res. 54 Columbia Ave., Woodhaven, N. Y. Ulysses Grant Weatherly, Professor, Indi-
- ana University, Bloomington, Ind.; Res. 527 E. Third St., Bloomington, Ind. Charles Albert Wheat, School Superin-tendent, Los Angeles, Co. Hall of Rec-
- ords, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Alhambra, Cal.

1891

- William Marvin Bennett, Principal, West High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 18 Warwick Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 Hubert Morgan Brown, N. Y.
 Carl Delos Case, Clergyman, Baptist Church, Delaware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 236 Anderson Pl., Buffalo, N. Y.; Adoni Judson Hartness, General Agent: Representing La France Mfg. Co. of Philadelphia, Pa., Whitesboro, N. Y.
 Walter Simon Howard, Clergyman, 155 W. 41st St., St. Paul, Minn.
 George Dicker Knights, Clergymaa, Lo-cust and 4th Sts., Long Beach, Cal.; Res. 103 American Ave., Long Beach. Cal.
- Ernest Ethan Race, Teacher, Maryland State Normal School, Baltimore, Md.; Res. Hamilton Ave., Howard Park, Bal-
- Res. Hamilton Ave., Roward Fark, Battimore, Md.
 Willis Locke Rowlands, Teacher, Board of Education, New York, N. Y.; Res. 54 Franklin Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.
 Homer Fenton Yale, Principal of School, Schroon Lake, N. Y.

1803

Emmet Inman Case, Clergyman, Florence, N. J.



- Harvey William Chollar, Clergyman, 80 Chestnut St., Binghamton, N. Y.
 Archibald Smith Knight, Principal, Hill-side Grammar School, Montclair, N. J.; Res. 200 Valley Rd., Montclair, N. J.
 Albert Cook MacGregory, High School, Brockton, Mass.; Res. 31 Silver Rd., Brockton, Mass.
- Brockton, Mass.; Res. 31 Silver Rd., Brockton, Mass.;
 Brockton, Mass.;
 Pierrepont Burt Noyea, Pres. Oneida Com-munity, Ltd., Oneida, N. Y.; Res. Ken-wood, N. Y.
 Franklin Hazen Potter, State University of Iowa, Iowa City, Ia.
 Henry Sterling Potter, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Bloomfield, N. J.; Res. 424 Franklin St., Bloomfield, N. J.; John Herman Randall, (Init. by Minn.), Clergyman, Pastor Mt. Morris Baptist Church, New York, N. Y.; Res. 28 W. 127th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Arthur Grant Taylor, Physician, d. Mar., 1896.

- 1896.
- Charles Henry Adams Wager, Professor, Oberlin College, Oberlin, O.; Res. 292 W. College St., Oberlin, O.

- Prank Orson Belden, Clergyman, 50 E.
 Second St., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 John Gallup Briggs, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, 215 E. Vine St., Owa-tonna, Minn.
 Thomas Cain, Clergyman, Newtonville, Marci.
- Mass.

- Mass. Arthur De Vere Carpenter, Clergyman and Editor, with Church Life Company, 1410 Ninth Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 610 Malden Ave., Seattle, Wash. Roland Palmer Gray,' Professor, Uni-versity of Maine, Orono, Me. Judson Defoe Louderback, 6912 Eggleston Ave., Chicago, Ill. Will Bertrand Smith, Printer, with E. L. Hildreth & Co., Harmony Pl., Brattle-boro, Vt.; Res. 24 Oak St., Brattle-boro, Vt. Hus boro, v.
- *William Frank White, Teacher, d. Nov.
- William Frank White, Teacher, G. 1907. 20, 1908.
 Jay Edward Whiting, 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Ideil Hartshorn Wood, Clergyman, Pastor First Baptist Church, Fort Bragg, Cal.

1894

- Frederick Curtiss Becker, Real Estate and Builder, with F. C. Becker Realty Co. and Commonwealth Bldg. Co., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 309 W. 99th St., New York, N. Y.; George Albert Briggs, Clergyman, 16 Par-ker Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Clark Tinkham Brownell, Clergyman, Pas-tor South Barbiet Church and Walnut

- Clark Tinkham Brownell, Clergyman, Pastor South Baptist Church, 29 Walnut St., Newark, N. J.
 George Watson Cobb, Asst. General Manager of Sales, American Can Co., 447 West rath St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 146 Lloyd Rd., Montclair, N. J.
 John Hopkins Leete, Dean of School of Applied Science, Carnegie Inst. of Technology, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 1006 Farragut St., Pittsburgh, Pa.
 James Warren Many, Clergyman, Station H. R. D. 2, Washington, D. C.
 Frank Richard Morris, d. Aug. 28, 1912.
 Clifford Stark, New York State Educational Dept., of D. Appleton & Company, 35

W. 32d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 84 Kingston St., Rochester, N. Y. William Mahlon Strong, Instructor, Eras-mus Hall High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 322 E. 19th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1805

- Charles Bowman Bacon, Medical Supt. of Hospitals for Dept. of Public Charities of City of New York, New York City Hospital, Blackwells Island, New York, N. Y.
 *Byron Arthur Bown, Physician, d. Mar.

- *Byron Artnur Down, Angeneric, 1897.
 7, 1897.
 Jesse Buttrick Davis, Principal Central High School; Res. 354 Fountain St., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 Elmer Daniel Grant, Assistant Professor of Mathematics, Michigan College of Mines, Houghton, Mich.; Res. 124 Hubbell Ave., Houghton, Mich.
 *John William Griffith, Teacher, d. Apr.
 * 1013.

- *John William Griffith, Teacher, d. Apr. 18, 1913.
 Charles Blakeslee Law, Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 46 Jerome St., Brooklyn, N. Y.;
 Prancia Henry Spencer, Fire Insurance, Special Agent, with Springfield Fire & Mar. Ins. Co., Realty Bldg., Charlotte, N. C.; Res. 415 Summer Ave., Spring-field, Mass.
 James Paddock Taylor, Commercial Ex-ecutive, Greater Vermont Assan, Stan-nard Memorial Bldg., Burlington, Vt.
 William Parmelee Waterhouse, Manufac-turer, Mem. Waterhouse, Manufac-turer, Mem. Waterhouse & Freeman Mfg. Co., 239 Mulberry St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 84 S. Clinton St., East Orange, N. J.

1896

- *William Edward Bradford, City Agent, d.
- June 70, 1890. Joseph Bertram Crandall, Newspaper Edi-tor, with The Evening Sun, New York, N. Y.; Res. 279 Park St., Upper Mont-clair, N. J. *Frank Ernest Ford, Student, d. Sept. 18,
- *Frank Ernest Ford, Student, d. Sept. 18, 1894. Burt Budington Grezell, General Manager and Treasurer of Chapman & Smith Co., 1017-1023 Washington Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 123 N. Waiola Ave., La Grange, Ill. James Smith Parsons, Merchant, Oxford, Chenango Co., N. Y. Arthur Chase Rowe, Lawyer, 2 Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1445 Unioa St., Brooklvn, N. Y. Herman Harrison Severa, Pella, Iowa. Harry English Taylor, Farmer, Freehold, N. J. Summer Redway Vinton. Missionary and

- N. J. Sumner Redway Vinton, Missionary and Lecturer, Vinton's Pagoda Land Lec-tures, Newton Centre, Mass.

- Charles Whitman Briggs, Clergyman, Ballston Spa, N. Y.
 L. Jay Caldwell, Assistant Principal, High School, East Orange, N. J.; Res. 38 Overlook Ave., West Orange, N. J.
 Nelson Leonard Coleman, Real Estate and Construction, President and Genl. Mgr. of San Diego Construction Co., 418 B St., San Diego, Cal.; Res. 3312 Dale St., San Diego, Cal.

John Barber Creighton, Public Official, Borough Hall, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1809 Ave. H., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1809 Ave. H., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1809 Ave. H., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Henry David Gray, Educator, Stanford University, Cal; Res. Falo Alto, Cal.
Glen Arnold Grove, Teacher, Packard School, 253 Lexington Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 550 W. 144th St., New York, N. Y.
Edgar Shugert Ingraham, Professor, Ohio State University, Columbus, O.
Clarence Darwin Kingsley, High School Inspector, Massachusetts, Ford Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 65 Langdon St., Cambridge, Mass.
Charles Elmendorf Mills, Salesman, with P. J. Collier & Son, 109 Washington St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 231 New Britain Ave., Hartford, Ct.

1898

- H. Loren Fassett, Druggist and Sec. Chamber of Commerce, Mem. Mercer & Fassett, Medina, N. Y.
 Frederick Charles Hicks, Law Librarian, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 520 W. 122d St., New York, N. Y.
 Richard Dwight Hudson, Business, with Waterman Fountain Pen Co., 173 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Charles McKensie Newton, Editor, Port Washington Star, Port Washington, Wis. Wis.
- W15. Ernest Arthur Prentice, Teacher, 411 Mar-ket St., Scottdale, Pa. Edwin Merrill Randolph, Instructor, Eng-lish High School, Montgomery St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 63 Stanton St., Dor-chaster Mass
- ton, Mass.; Res. 03 Stanton St., Dor-chester, Mass. Arthur Freeman Rhinehart, Machinist; Res. 410 E. Castle St., Syracuse, N. Y. Charles Hatch Sears, Clergyman, Execu-tive Secretary Missionary Society, 166 Second Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2462 DeVoe Terrace, New York, N. Y. John Moore Stiles, Apiarist, Deposit, N V
- John Moore States, N. Y. Edwin Theodore Welch, Oil Producer,

1899

George Kirkpatrick Hamilton, Clergyman (Baptist), Odessa, N. Y. Claude Carl Lytle, Physician, 431 S. Main St., Geneva, N. Y. Walter Clark Mason, Missionary, Tura, Ascam India

- Assam, India. Charles Herbert Oliver, Farmer, Chaffee, N. Y.

- N. Y. Cornelius Edward Schaible, Clergyman and Professor, Union Univ., Richmond, Va.; Res. Dumbarton, Va. *Clyde Herwood Sunderland, Manager, d. May 14, 1002. Louis Clark Tinker, Insurance, with Pru-dential Ins. Co. of America, Newark, N. J.; Res. 39 Whittier St., East Orange, N. J.

1900

- William Mason Denison, State Inspector
- of Schools, Dept. of Instruction, Harris-burg, Pa.; Res. Camp Hill, Pa. Emery Jay Dunklee, with American Woolen Co., 225 4th Ave., New York, N. Y.

- Harry Emerson Fosdick, Professor, Union Theo. Seminary, New York, N. Y.; Res. Maple St., Englewood, N. J. William Lord Root, with Benjamin & Johnes, 1182 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Locust Ave., Freeport, L. I. John Manyille Saulas Tasches and Hotel
- L. I. John Manville Sayles, Teacher and Hotel Proprietor, Mem. Inglehart and Sayles, Star Lake Inn, Star Lake, N. Y.; Res. 68: Hudson Ave., Albany, N. Y. Henry Russell Westcott, Jr., Clergyman, Nanuet, N. Y.

1001

- Porest Preston Hunter, Clergyman, 44 Washington St., Middletown, N. Y. *Herbert Wheeler Marean, d. Jan. 13,
- 1913.
- 1913.
 Charles Belding Phipps, Chemist, with Dept. Water Supply Gas & Electricity, City of New York, Mt. Prospect Labor-atory; Res. E. Rockaway, N. Y.
 George Henry Smith, Lawyer, 633 Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 96 Inwood Pl., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Thomas Longland Thompson, Lawyer, 27 William Street, New York, N. Y.; Res. at31 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 John Ambler Williams, Lawyer, Williams Bldg., Norristown, Pa.; Res. Norris-town, Pa.

1003

- Frederick Wahn Beal, Instructor, Univ. of Pennsylvania; Res. 300 Brooks Hall, U. of P., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Roscoe David Brownell, Clergyman, Olathe, Col.
 Clarence Edwin Ford, Inspector of Charit-able Institutions, with State Board of Charities, 287 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Wolcott, N. Y.
 Samuel Monroe Graves, Superintendent of Schools and Instructor, Wellesley Col-lege, Wellesley Hills, Mass.; Res. Squir-rel Rd., Wellesley Hills, Mass.
 Herbert Winfield Hess, Teacher, Glens Falls High School; Res. 23 Fulton St.,
- Herbert Winfield Hess, Teacher, Glens Falls High School; Res. 23 Fulton St., Glens Falls, N. Y. Bdward Albert Parker, Teacher, New Brunswick High School, New Brunswick,
- N. J.
- Wilson ilson Newton Perkins, Teacher, Prin-cipal High School, Brasher Falls, N. Y.

1903 /

- George Murray Beal, Business, with N. Y. Telephone Co., 281 Washington St., Newark, N. J.: Res. 102 Heller Park-way, Newark, N. J. Howard Clarke Davis, Supervisor, Public School Music & Choral Conductor, Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 18 Tudor St., Chel-sea, Mass. Glenn Blackmar Fund
- sea, Mass. Glenn Blackmer Ewell, Clergyman and Librarian, Rochester Theological Semi-nary, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 10 Brigh-ton St., Rochester, N. Y. T. A. Moore, Lawyer, with Fidelity & Casualty Co., 92 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 90 Palisade Ave., Bogota, N. J.; George Byron Roorbach, Assistant Profes-sor, University of Pennsylvania, Logan Hall, Univ. of Penn. Philadelphia, Pa. Henry William Taylor, Consulting Er



•

gineer, 100 State St. Albany, N. Y. Res. 142 Chestnut St., Albany, N. Y. Y.;

1004

- Lester Jay Backus, Lime and Stone Busi-ness, with Ladd Lime & Stone Co., 1023-20 Healy Bldg., Atlanta, Ga. Barle Garfield Linsley, Professor, Mills College, Oakland, Cal.; Res. 3732 Emer-son St., Oakland, Cal. James Patrick MacFarlane, Sales Manager, with Columbian Rope Co., Auburn, N. Y.; Res. 20 Grover St., Auburn, N. Y. Barl Ashmore Partridge, Teacher, East High School Bochaster, N. Y.

- N. Y.
 Barl Ashmore Partridge, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 95 Middlesex Rd., Rochester, N. Y.
 William Fox Roantree, Teachers, New York Training School for Teachers, 220
 W. 120th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 311 W. 122d St., New York, N. Y.
 Clayton Byron Simmons, Professor, 2321 Iowa St., Cedar Falls, Iowa.
 Charles Stowell Smith, Asst. Dist. For-ester, with Forest Service, 114 San-some St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 857 San Diego Rd., Berkeley, Cal.
 George Kaveney Warren, Clergyman, Calvary Baptist Church, 802 Court St., Syracuse, N. Y.

1905

- <page-header><text><text><text><text><text><text>

1906

- Wayne Gilbert Benedict, Principal, High School, Greene, N. Y. Edward Judson Coleman, Farmer and In-surance, Red Creek, N. Y.

- Edson Scott Farley, Clergyman, Moulton Memorial Baptist Church, Newburgh, N. Y.; Res. 193 Grand St., Newburgh, N. Y.
 Asa Malcolm Hughes, Teacher, Northeast High School, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Box 697, Hamilton, N. Y.
 *Prederick Gottlieb Kimmick, Student, d. Dec. 21, 1905.
 Morris Newton Porter, Graduate Student, Harvard Univ., 21 College House, Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. Pueblo, Col.
 Thomas Benjamin Powell, Clergyman, Center Congregational Church, Meriden, Ct.; Res. 630 Broad St., Meriden, Ct.
 Robert Calvin Ward, Professor, Allegheny College, Meadville, Pa.; Res. 734 Park Ave., Meadville, Pa.

1007

- John Leonard Brothers, Jr., Service Man-ager, Ericson Mfg. Co.; Res. 104 Oxford Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Archibald Carl Heller, Advertising, with The Charles William Stores, 1 Main St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 8 Lake St., Jamaica, N. Y. Charles Sahler Krom, Resort Hotel Man-agement, 305 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. Frank Charles Loggler, Agriculturel Im-
- agement, 305 Fitth Ave., New 10tk, N. Y.
 Frank Charles Loegler, Agricultural Implements, Mem. Loegler & Ladd, 104-106 Terrace, Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 137 Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 *Albert Ernest Nichols, Teacher, d. Jan.

- *Albert Brnest Nichols, Teacher, d. Jan. 29, 1016.
 Howard Morton Phipps, Physician, Hemp-stead, N. Y.
 Wesley Addison Stevens, Electrician and Meterman, Standard Light, Heat & Power Co., Sidney, N. Y.; Res. Grand St., Sidney, N. Y.
 David Dudley Stowell, Physician, 123 E. 78th St., New York, N. Y.
 Frank Fuller Sutton, Representing Hough-ton Mifflin Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 66 Lexington Ave., Columbus, O.
 William Hotchkiss Yocum, Dry Goods, with Cook & Feldher Co., Jackson, Mich.; Res. 117 Lydia St., Jackson. Mich.

1008

- ester David Beers, Teacher, High School; Res. 918 Union St., Plainfield, Lester
- N. J. William Elmer Blake, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Grafton, Mass.; Res. Worcester St., Grafton, Mass. *Robert Gillespie Dean, d. Apr. 9, 1907. Oscar Frederick Howard, Artist, with Morning Telegraph, New York, N. Y.; Res. Nassau, New Providence, Bahama Islands.
- Res. Nassau, New Providence, Dahama Islands. Robert Miles Northup, Superintendent of Schools, Franklin Academy, Malone, N. Y.; N. Y.

- Arthur Broughton Cronkhite, Salesman, with Henry Holt & Co., 34 W. 33d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. No. 7 The Lorraine, Utica, N. Y.
 Stephen Cunliffe, Clergyman, Gilberts-ville, N. Y.
 John Elbert Day, Asst. Dist. Traffic Chief with N. Y. Telephone Co., Kingston,

- N. Y.; Res. 137 Bruyn Ave., Kingston, N. Y. Arthur Green, Teacher, Central High School, Cleveland, O.; Res. 1627 E. 73d St., Cleveland, O. Frederick Mason Jones, Asst. Professor, Colgate University, Hamilton, N. Y. Howard Tracy Langworthy, Physician and Surgeon, 480 Franklin Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
- N. Y. Edward A. Parks, Salesman, with The Aluminum Cooking Utensil Co., 423 Ford Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. One-onta, N. Y. Theodore Charles Weller, Theatrical, with The Dramatic Mirror, Putnam Bldg., 44th St. and Broadway, New York, M. Y.; Res. Horseheads, N. Y. Edwin Miner Wright, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 195 Meigs St., Rochester, N. Y.

- Howard Spencer Colwell, Physician, Mass. Gen. Hospital, Boston, Mass. Lumen Arthur Chrisman, Real Estate, with H. H. Van Sevall, 111 Seitz Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 133 South Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 133 South Ave., Barker, N. Y.; John Lantz, Steamship, with Munson Steamship Co., 82 Beaver St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 384 DeWolfe PL, Hackensack, N. J. Brewster Brick More, Teacher, 18-20 W. 80th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Grand Gorge, N. Y. Mathew Rial Pack, So. American Rep., Doull Miller Co., 79 Worth St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 744 Putnam Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Robert Alfred Rundle, Teacher, Carnegie Institute of Technology, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 5206 Woodlawn PL, Pitts-burgh, Pa. Alwin John Schied, Newspaper, with The
- Pa.; Res. 5206 Woodlawn PL, Pitts-burgh, Pa.
 Alwin John Schied, Newspaper, with The Post-Standard, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 339 Gifford St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Norman Bonnell Wardlaw, Cotton Mer-chant, with A. G. Hyde & Son, 368 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Westwood, N. J.
 Clyde Loomis Williamson, Merchant, Mem. Williamson & Shapley, Earlville, N. Y.
 Clarence Leo Woodman, Teacher, Plain-field High School; Res. 918 Union St., Plainfield, N. J.

IOII

- Robert Blaine Baker, Farmer, R. F. D. a, Earlville, N. Y.
 Harold Jones Cornish, Traveling Sales-man, with Heath & Milligan Mig. Co., 1833 Seward St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 420 W. 34th St., Norfolk, Va.
 David Austin Howard, (Init. by Cor-nell), Engineer, 300 Municipal Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. The Wyoming Apt., Washington, D. C.
 Albert William Hughes, Teacher, Hill School, Pottstown, Pa.; Res. Hamil-ton, N. Y.
 Bernard Eugene Kelley, Salesman, with Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 309 South Main St., Elmira, N. Y.

- Joseph B. Loucks, with Standard Oil Company, 26 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 117 E. 116th St., New York, N. Y. Archie Shepard Merrill, Graduate Stu-dent, University of Chicago, Chicago, III.; Res. 5719 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, III.
- 111.
- 101. John Gwilym Rees, Salesman, with American Can Co., 217 Powers Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Fairport, N. Y. Theodore Mason Sprague, Farmer, Mt. Kisco, N. Y. William Nicholas Tobin, Insurance Bactar with Charles Welter, Welter
- Broker, with The Walter Walton Co., 55 John St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hackensack, N. J.

IOIS

- Julius Houseman Amberg, Lawyer, with Butterfield & Keeney, Michigan Trust Bidg., Grand Rapids, Mich; Res. 505 S. College Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich. Philip Sidney Baldwin, via. Palestine, Florence, Italy Stanley Everett Baldwin, Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Whitesboro, N. Y. Bdwin Walker Leonard, Bond Salesman, 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Skaneateles, N. Y. Richard Thurman McCoy, Manager Standard Oil Co. of New York, Hang, chow. China.

- Standard Oil Co. of New York, Hang, chow, China. Philo Woodworth Parker, with Standard Oil Company, Export Dept., 26 Broad way, New York, N. Y.; Rea. Morris-ville, N. Y. Lee Brown Smith, Chemist, with Carnegie Steel Co., Duquesne, Pa.; Res. 114 S. 5th St., Duquesne, Pa. Frederick John Twogood, Assistant Mgr., Standard Oil Company, Wuhu, China.

- Frederick Almon Bond, Gas Engineer, with American Gas Co., Chester, Pa.; Res. 1130 Highland Ave., Chester, Pa.; Lyle Bishop Chapman, Chemist, with Sol-vay Process Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 317 Clairmont Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Theodore Harvey Clark, Student, South Divinity Hall, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.
 Robert George Ingraham, Professor, Col-gate University, Hamilton, N. Y.
 Robert Webber Moore, Insurance, with New England Mutual Life Insurance Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 41 Orkney Road, Brookline, Mass.
 Evans Oliver Nelson, Newspaper, City Editor, Cablenews-American, Manila, P. I.; Res. Calla L. Guenero No. 471, Manila, P. I.
 Arner Leslie Terwilliger, Teacher, High School, Hightstown, N. J.; Res. Ridge-wood, N. J.
 George Vaughn, Jr., Gas Appliance Manu-factures with W M Conne Co. Control

- School, Hightstown, N. J.; Res. Ridge-wood, N. J.
 George Vaughn, Jr., Gas Appliance Manufacturers, with W. M. Crane Co., Gates & Garfield Aves., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 146 Flith Ave., E., Roselle, N. J.
 Glenn Aldrich Wood, Medical Student, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Constantia, N. Y.
 Frank Rathbun Wright, Chemist, with Grasselli Chemical Co., East Chicago, Ind.; Res. 117 Webb St., Hammond, Ind.



- Louis Charles Baldwin, Medical Student, Columbia University, Medical School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 336 W. 88th St., New York, N. Y. Alvah Wayland Bourne, Jr., with Stand-ard Oil Co. of N. Y., 26 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 42 Penn St., Fairport, N. Y. Franklin George Brehmer, Chemist, with Charles Pfizer & Co., 11 Bartlett St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 41 Clifton Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 42 Ornk, with Na-tional Biscuit Company, New York, N. Y.; Res. 423 E. 3d Ave., Roselle, N. Y.; Bes Hotters Col.

- Jerome Edmund Graves, Clerk, with National Biscuit Company, New York, N. Y.; Res. 423 E. 3d Ave., Roselle, N. J.
 Robert Rae Harkness, Salesman, Allyn & Bacon Publishing Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. Delhi, N. Y.
 Ray Lawrence Merrill, Public Accountant, with Frederick H. Hurdman, 425 First Nat. Bk. Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 524 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 524 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Roscoe Adelbert Page, Dairy Product Mfg. with Phenix Cheese Co., Zeeland, Mich. Alfred Charles Ramsay, Teacher, Gouverneur, N. Y.
 Charles Edward Riley Science Teacher, Massena High School, Massena, N. Y.; Res. 49½ Stone St., Oneida, N. Y.
 John James Roy, Teacher, The Hotch-kiss School, Lakeville, Ct.
 Wilbur Southwood Vaughan, Engineering Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 146 E. 5th Ave., Roselle, N. J.
 Walter Gordon Witt, Grain Broker, with Frank A. Witt, 616 Board of Trade, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 946 N. Meridion St., Indianapolis, Ind.

- Charles Edgar Adams, Underwriter, with Aetna Acc. & Liability Co., Hartford, Conn.; Res. 30 Hopkins Ave., Hartford, with Conn.
- Conn. William Calvin Bugbee, Student, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 775 Bloomfield Ave., Montclair, N. J. Harold Hill Cassidy, Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. Wat-kins, N.Y.
- Harold Hill Cassidy, Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. Wat-kins, N. Y.
 Howard Munro Gere, Contractor, with David M. Gere, 809 Milton Ave., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 305 Erie St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 305 Erie St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 305 Erie St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 307 Westview Ave., Mt. Airy, Philadelphia, Pa.
 James Thomas Kenure, (Init. by Middle-bury), Student; Res. 29 Ocean Ave., New London, Ct.
 Loyal Clay Porter, Teacher, Pingry School, Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 528 Monroe Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.
 Elmer Newton Sweetland, Clerk, with Na-tional Biscuit Company, 409 W. 15th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 423 E. Third Ave., Roselle, N. J.
 Russel Brie Whittle, Chemist, Solvay Process Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Auburn, N. Y.
 Samuel Jessup White, Franklin, N. Y.

- 1916 Paul Henry Axtell, Student; Res. De-posit, N. Y. Garl Truman Batts, with Curtiss Aero-plane Co., Buffalo, N. Y., Res. 157 Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Paul Howard Corrad, Student; Res. 504 Jackson Ave., Susquehanna, Pa. Ralph Lankton McKay, Student, Purdey University, Lafayette, Ind.; Res. 309 S. Main St., Bluffton, Ind. Byron Josiah Moore, County Surveyor, Boone Co., Lebanon, Ind. Wendell Stanton Moore, or Willoughby St. Brooklyn, N. Y., Res. Sea Cliff, N. Y. Alvord Gates Nichols, Student; Res. 155 Main St., Malden, Mass. Chester Wall Sater, with New York Telephone Co., 8: Willoughby St. Brooklyn, N. Y., Res. Sea Cliff, N. Y. Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y., Res. 157 Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y., Res. 157 Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Berbert Strong Waldo, St. San Francisco, Ca. Ble Benjamin Whitaker, Res. 1119 Jef-ferson Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Alexander Barrie Young, Student; Res. 25 Princeton Pl., Upper Montclair, N. J.

1017

- George Lyon Andrews, Law Student, Cor-nell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 333 Front St., Owego, N. Y. John Harold Blackey, Student, Tufts Den-tal College, Boston, Mass.; Res. 19 E. Chestnut St., Brockton, Mass. Seneca Barton Burchard, Jr., Student; Res. 543 Lake View Ave., Jamestown, N. Y. Philip Lawrence Harriman, Student; Res. 27 Breed St., Lynn, Mass. Paul Clark Hydene, Automobile, with J. L. Hudson, Detroit, Mich.; Res. 143 Lincoln Ave., Detroit, Mich. David Earle Jones, Student; Res. 135 Bay St., Glens Falls, N. Y. Earl Smith Jones, Student; Res. Burke, N. Y. Albert Wheeler Moore, Student; Res. Hamilton, N. Y. Lewis Kingsley Moore, Jr., Student; Res. 666 E. Madison St., Washington, Pa. Guerdon Wright Whittaker, Student; Res. Hotel Marie Antoinette, New York, N. Y.

1018

- George Hunter Applegate, Student: Res. 840 Franklin St., S. E., Grand Rapids, Mich.

- Mich. Mason Byron Barton, Student; Res. Grantham, N. H. Kenneth Franklin Cole, Student; Res. 108 Prospect St., Gloversville, N. Y. Kenneth Scott Daniels, Student; Res. 200 Front St. Deposit, N. Y. Robert Innis Given. Teacher, Culver Mili-tary Academy. Culver, Ind. Renselear Russell Hall, (Init. by West-ern Reserve); Res. 11830 Clifton Blvd., Lakewood, O. Michael Joseph Hayes, Student; Res. 2553 E. 81st St., Cleveland, O.

Digitized by Google

William McHenry Horne, Student; Res. 1835 U. Pa. St. Indianapolis, Ind.
Orthello Richardson Langworthy, Student; Res. Hamilton, N. Y.
Alfred Meurlin, Student; Res. 753 E. 77th St. Brooklyn, N. Y.
Edward James Ramsay, Poultry Dealer, 8 Morris St. Auburn, N. Y.
Harold Leland Randall, Student; Res. Hancock, N. Y.
Joseph Porter Simmons, Student; Res. 18 S. 27th St., Flushing, N. Y.
Mial Van Buren Smith, Student; Res. Burke, N. Y.
Walter Fuller Spencer, Student; Res. 415 Summer Ave., Springfield, Mass.

- Carl Wilhelm Beckman, Student; Res. New Bedford, Mass. Cocil Marryat Boycott, Student; Res. 110 Roseville Ave., Newark, N. J. Joseph Mitchelson Gorton, Student; Res. Tariffville, Ct. Charles Frank Ogden, Student; Res. Springfield, Mass. William Peacock, Jr., Student; Res. Plain-field, N. J. Roger Peck Smith, Student; Res. Cana-joharic, N. Y. George Morgan Woodman, Student; Res. Hamilton, N. Y.

Columbia University, New York, N. Y.

Established June 6, 1885; 35 Classes; 299 Members.

1885

- George Drew Egbert, Clergyman, Pastor First Cong. Ch., Flushing, N. Y. Nelson Glenn McCrea, Anthon Professor, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 430 W. 119th St., New York, N. Y.

1886

*Oscar Joseph Cohn, Clergyman, d. Apr. 29, 1901. *Hamilton Laidlaw Marshall, d.

- 1910. *John Elmer Simpson, Lawyer, d. Apr. 1896. 22,
- Joseph Gould Snyder, Clergyman, Pas-tor Olivet Presb. Ch., 504 Bergen N. Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res.: 9 Eighth Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1887

- William Slocum Barstow, Electrical Engineer, President, W. S. Barstow & Co... to Pine St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Great Neck, L. I.
 Edward Hale Brush, Editor and Magazine Contributor, 8 Herriman Avenue, Jamaica, N. Y.; Res.: Hollis Court, N. Y.;
- Jamaica, N. I., Acc. Acceleration of the seabury Eytinge, Foreign Freight Contractor, with The Baldwin Shipping Co., 8-10 Bridge St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Hotel Lucerne, Amsterdam Ave. and 70th St., New York, N. Y. William Gasten, Lawyer, Norwich, N. Y. •Maurice Gottlieb Gennert, Photographic Materials. d. Oct. 2, 1915.
- Materials, d. Oct. 2, 1915. Warren Ethelbert Sammis, Lawyer, 1 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Edgewater Heights, N. J. *George Godfrey Saxe, Physician, d.
- June 25, 1900. Edwin Hall Snyder, Vice-President Cat-skill Engineering Lines, Pier 43 North River, New York, N. Y.; Res. 121 Palisade Ave., West Hoboken, N. J. *Chauncey Bannard Stone, Clerk, d. June
- Channey Bannard Stone, Clerk, d. June 27, 1893.
 Leonard Dalton White, Stock Broker, Mem. White & Blackwell, 52 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. Great Neck, L. I.

1888

- Charles Leopold Eidlitz, Electrical Engin-eer, 1168 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 341 W. 71st St., New York, N. Y. *Robert Goeller, Lawyer, d. Apr. 9,
- Percy Foster Hall, Clergyman (Episcopal), Church of the Epiphany, Washington, D. C.; Res.: 1330 I St., N. W., Washington, D. C.

1880

- Edward Arthur Baldwin, Real Estate, 404 Wilcox Building, Portland, Ore. Res.: University Club, Portland, Ore.
 Henry Wells Brush, Lawyer, 16 Erie County Savings Bank Eldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res.: 156 Livingston St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Smith Ely Jeliffe, Physician, 64 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y.
 Willard Vinton King, President, Columbia Trust Company, 60 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Convent Station, Morristown, N. J.
 Samuel Alexander McGuire, Engineering Department Head, with Hoggson Bros., 7 East 44th St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 256 Whitford Ave., Nutley, N. J.
 Harrison Teller Slosson, Lawyer, 267 Broadway, New York, N. Y.:
 OBANGT Newnon Barney Sturgis, Archi-tect, d. Aug. 19, 1911.

- tect, d. Aug. 19, 1911. *Henry Brown Turner, Jr., Merchant, d. Aug. 28, 1905.

1890

- Warren Scott Blauvelt, Engineer with Steere Engineering Co., 6 Horton Ave., Detroit, Mich., Res.: Grosse Isle, Mich.

- Detroit, Mich., Res.: Grosse Isle, Mich.
 *Hewlett Ralston Connell, Civil Engineer, d. Nov. 11, 1895.
 *Wilbur Irving Follett, Manufacturer, d. Feb. 38, 1908.
 Charles Edward Gudewill, Civil Engineer, 703 Mountain St., Montreal, Que.
 Bertrand Chase Hinman, Metallurgical Chemist, Coventry House, S. Place, London, Eng.; Res.: Heathfield, Syden-ham Hill, London, S. E. Eng.
 Huntington Wolcott Merchant, Lawyer, 5 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Bayside, N. Y.
 Albert Brace Patton, Musical Bureau, 251 W. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 253 W. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 36 Maple St., Elewood, N. J.
 Francis Richard Temple, Insurance, 95 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 383 Upper Mountain Ave., Upper Montelair, N. J.
 *William John Warburton, Lawyer, d. June 9, 1897.
 Charles Peck Warren, Assistant Pro-

- William John Warburton, Lawyer, d. June 9, 1897.
 Charles Peck Warren, Assistant Professor, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Hillsdale, N. J.
 Howard Farrington Welsh, Mining Engineer, Mt. Harris, Routt Co., Col.

Digitized by Google

- Robert Franklin Adams, Manufacturer of Cotton Goods, Treasurer of Adams Mfg. Co., 31 E. 32d St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 3 E. 76th St., New York, N. Y. Richard Collins, Real Estate, 63 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Purchase, N. Y. Bradazick Fidlitz (Juit by Cor-
- N. Y. Ernest Frederick Eidlitz, (Init. by Cor-nell), Lawyer, Mem. Eidlitz & Hulse, 31 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 220 Highland Ave., Orange, N. J. Hugh Miller Harmer, Lawyer, 1 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 430 W-116th St., New York, N. Y. Claude Banks Mayham, Lawyer, Scho-borie N. Y.

- Claude Banks harie, N. Y. Jacob Herbert Shaffer, Lawyer, 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: 97 Mariborough Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y. Edward Allan Sisson, Banker, Assistant Sec., Central Trust & Safe Dep. Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res.: 2551 Homestead Pl., Cincinnati, O. Wall St., Wall St.
- Pl., Cincinnati, O.
 William Euclid Young, Jr., Broker, with Harris Winthrop & Co., 15 Wall St., N. Y.; Res.: 384 Park Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1802

- Carl Bennett Auel, Director of Standards, Processes and Materials, Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., East Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 623 Whitney Ave., Wilkins-

- Pa: Res. 623 Whitney Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa.
 Harold Roger Bacon, Mining Engineer, 1526 Third Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 George Albert Baker, Lawyer, as Broadway, New York, N. Y.: Res. 475 W. 158th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Reginald Blake, Lawyer and Journalist, d. Feb. 25, 1912.
 Benjamin Lord Buckley, Head Master of Buckley School for Boys, 696 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 480 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 149 E. 78th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Josiah Frazier Crosby, Jr.
 *Arthur Powers Dunkly, Cashier, d. Sept.
 *11, 1902
- 11. 1902
- Clarence Clarke Ferris, Lawyer, 35 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hartsdale, N. Y.
- *Clinton Bowen Fisk, Editor, d. Nov. 29,

- *Clinton Bowen Fisk, Editor, d. Nov. 29, 1009.
 *Henry Bugene Holdridge, Lawyer.
 Edward Thomas Horwill, Lawyer, 215 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 186 Dean St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Will Walter Jackson, Manufacturer of Fire Places, Supt. and Manager of Edwin A. Jackson & Bro., Inc., 50 Beekman St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 50 Pine-apple St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Patterson, Lawyer, Mem. Patterson & Brinckerhoff, 43 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 420 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 Lester Howard Riley, Theatrical, with F. F. Proctor, 1564 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y.
 *Leoncio Ross, Physician, d. Apr. 30, 1897.

- 1807.
- Charles Hamilton Sisson. Piano Manu-facturer, with Baldwin Piano Mfg. Co.,

Gilbert Ave., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 3106 Gloss Ave., Pleasant Ridge, Cincinnati, Ò.

- Donn Coleridge Travia, Lawyer, 32 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 350 W. 71st St., New York, N. Y.
 August Paul Windolph, Architect, Mem. Werner & Windolph, 27 W. 33d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 328 W. 88th St., New York, N. Y.

1801

- Allen Kenneth Alexander, Manufacturer, a Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 118 W. 78th St., New York, N. Y. William Seaman Bainbridge, Physician, 34
- William Seaman Bainbridge, Physician, 34 Gramercy Pk., New York, N. Y.
 Richard Sweet Folsom, Lawyer, Mem. Folsom, Jennings & Fifer, 1822-76 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2218 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2218 City Hall, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1215 N. Crawford Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1215 N. Crawford Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 William Van Valzah Hayes, Physician, 34 W. Soth St., New York, N. Y.
 Alfred Eggleston Holcomb, Lawyer, 15 Dey St., New York, N. Y.
 *Herbert Mueller Hopkins, Clergyman, d. Jan. 14, 1910.

- Jan. 14, 1910. *Robert Hoyt, Civil Engineer, d. Mar.

I

- *Robert Hoyt, Civil Engineer, d. 2427. 19, 1008. Edward Phinney Jones. Stephen Henry Keating, Lawyer, 27 Cedar St., New York, N. Y; Res. 217 W. 136th St., New York, N. Y. Arthur Charles Kletzsch, Lawyer and Mine Operator, Republican House, Mil-waukee, Wis. Res. 1337 Grand Ave. Milwaukee, Wal, Seal State and Beaching.
- Milwaukee, Wis. Lewis Penwell, Real Estate and Ranching, President of Lewis Penwell Co., Pen-well Blk., Helena, Mont.; Res. 427 Hemlock St., Helena, Mont. *Richard Bayley Post, Architect, d. 1908. Frederick Goodwin Turner, First Lieuten-ant, U. S. Army, care of Adjutant Gen-eral, U. S. Army, Washington, D. C.; Res. Columbus, N. M. John Amerman Wilson, Real Estate, Sec-retary K. B. C. Smith Realty Com-pany, Tenafly, N. J.; Res. Tenafly, N. J.

- pany, N. J.

- Willard Platt Harmon, Clergyman, River-head, N. Y.; Res. First St., Riverhead,
- Willard Platt Harmon, Clergyman, Kiverhead, N. Y.; Res. First St., Riverhead, N. Y.
 John Crannell Minor, Jr., Secretary Genal Carbonic Company, Washington Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 1380 N. Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 1380 N. Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 102 Edward Ormonde Power, Lawyer, 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Ormonde Power, Lawyer, 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.
 Winfred Chesney Rhoades, Clergyman, Pastor Eliot Congregational Church, 23 Moreland St., Roxbury, Boston, Mass.
 Harry Judson Shaw, Investment Banking, with A. H. Bickmore & Co., 11 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 103 Convent Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 163 E 78th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 163 E 78th St., New York, N. Y.;
 Arthur Donald Williams, Cut Stone, Secretary B. A. & G. N. Williams, 133d



St. and Walnut Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Greenacres Ave., Hartsdale, N. Y.

1895

- Herbert Doty Brown, Cut Stone, with B. A. & G. N. Williams, 133d St. and Walnut Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 854 W. 181st St., New York, N. Y. Max Dobbins, Mining Engineer in Bureau of Public Works, Manila, P. I.; Res. Manila, P. I.

- Mark Dobbins, Mining Engineer in Bureau of Public Works, Manila, P. I.; Res. Manila, P. I.; Res. Manila, P. I.; Res. Standard, N. Y.; Res. 264 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.; Res. 264 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 Benjasmin Eastman Harwood, Stock Farmer, Chester, Ct.
 Richard Peabody Kent, Guarantecd Mortagges, with Lawyers Mortgage Co., 184 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Merrick, N. Y.
 Robert Valentine Mathews, Lawyer, 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 205 W. 78th St., New York, N. Y.; Richard Montgomery Schell, Architect, Mem. Bannister & Schell, 67 Wall St., New York, N. Y.
 William Dana Street, Clergyman, Pastor Westchester Congregational Church, White Plains, N. Y.

1806

- Ward Brower, Lawyer, Mem. Brower & Stout, 52 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Harriman, N. Y. William Samuel Cherry, Physician, 73 Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y.: Res. 319 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y. Henry Temple Dodge. Goldwin Goldsmith, Professor of Archi-tecture, University of Kansas, 309 Mar-vin Hall, K. U., Lawrence, Kan.; Res. Lawrence, Kan. Everett Willoughby Gould, Physician, 6
- tecture, University of Kansas, 309 Marvin Hall, K. U., Lawrence, Kan.; Res. Lawrence, Kan.; Res. Lawrence, Kan.; Res. Tawrence, Kan.; Res. 21 Charles Beardailey Horton, Life Insurance, General Agent the Standard Life Ins. Co., 5059 Jenkins Arcade, Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 21 Centennial Ave., Sewickley, Pa.
 Charles Nelson Kent, Jr., Architect, Chief Inspector Man. Boro. Bureau of Bldgs., New York, N. Y.; Res. 108 Jamaica Ave., Flushing, N. Y.
 William Oakley Raymond. Architect, 1123 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 307 Webster Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 307 Webster Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 414 Hillside Ave., Westfield, N. J.
 Joseph Van Vleck, Jr., Architect, Mem. Van Vleck & Goldsmith, 111 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 61 N. Mountain Ave., Montclair, N. J.

1807

Philip Ernest Brodt, 19 Seward St., Dans-

- Philip Ernest Brodt, 19 Seward St., Dansville, N. Y.
 Eugene Carroll Brown. Poultry, 22 Monroe St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 William Joseoh Clarke, Lawyer, with Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 159 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.
 Herbert Wheaton Congdon, Architect. Mem. Henry M. Congdon & Sons, 18

- Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 194 Clinton St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Dexter Newell Force, Jr., Electrical En-gineer, with Crocker-Wheeler Co., Am-pere, N. J.; Res. 155 Lorraine Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. Arthur Lockett Marvin, Lawyer, 31 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Linden Ave., Englewood, N. J. Burdette Kellogg Marvin, Orchardist, Box 525, Riverside, Cal.; Res. 1445 W. 5th St., Riverside, Cal.; Res. 1445 W. 5th St., Riverside, Cal.; Oscar Bloodgood Smith, Jr., Architect, 25 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 59 Franklin St., Morristown, N. J.

1808

- Lewis Gregory Cole. Physician, 103 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 22 Ridge-view Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
 Frank Holmes Curry, Lawyer, 45 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 261 Be-ment Ave., W. New Brighton, N. Y.
 Gouverneur Morris Haskell, Electrical En-gineer, with Safetv Insulated Wire & Cable Co., 114 Libertv St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 54 Hazlewood Rd., Bloom-field, N. J.
 Christopher Meyer Lowther, Real Estate, coo Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Riverside, Ct.
 William James McClure. Electrical En-gineer, 233 East Kingsbridge Rd., Bronx, N. Y.
 Ralph Brouwer Pomeroy, Clergyman, Rector of Trinity Church, Princeton, N. J.; Res. Princeton, N. J.
 *Harry Herbert Sutro, Chemist, d. Jan. 21, 1913.

- 21, 1913.

1899

- Charles Adkins Baker, Lawyer, 52 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Raritan Ave., Bound Brook, N. J.
 Irving Giffin, Clerk, with Lawyers Title Ins. & Trust Co., 160 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 311 Lincoln Ave., Orange, N. J.
 William Bertram Imlach, Mechanical Engineer, 309 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Miles Rees Moffatt. Textile Chemist, with Amoskeag Mig. Co., Manchester, N. H.
 Burnett Smith, Geologist. Syracuse Univ., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Skaneateles, N. Y.
 Wyles Joseph Tierney, Physician, Mamaro-

- Myles Joseph Tierney, Physician, Mamaro-neck, N. Y.

- William Townsend Cox.
 Harold Thomas Dickinson. Mining Engineer, Superintendent of Mines, with DeBeers Consolidated Mines, Ltd., Kimberlev, S. Africa: Res. 21 Park Rd., Kimberlev, S. Africa.
 John Erskine, Professor, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y. Res.: 609 W. 115th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Allen Fulton, Mining Engineer, with Melones Mining Co., Melones, Cal.
 William King Gregory, Assistant in Paleontology, American Museum of Natural History, W. 77th St., New York, N. Y. St. Sherman Square Hotel, 70th St. and Broadway, New York, N. Y.

- Edward Charles Harwood, (Init. by Stan-ford), Rancher, Upland, Cal. Robert Chipman Hull, Clergyman, Pas-tor First Baptist Church, Summit, N. J.; Res.: 3 Division Ave., Summit, N. J. George Malin Davis Kelly, Planter, Nat-cher, Miss.

- cher, Miss. *Thomas Joyce Lennox Kennedy, Phy-sician, d. Oct., 1903. Charles Downing Lay, Landscape Archi-tect, 15 E. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Stratford, Ct. Archibald McLintock, Mining Engineer, St. Lawrence Pyrites Co., DeKalb Junction, N. Y.
- St. Lawrence Pyrites Co., DeKalb Junction, N. Y. Robert Joseph Relley, Architect, 477 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 14 E. 80th St., New York, N. Y. eRobert Lawrence Spiller, Civil Engin-cer, d. Mar. 16, 1909.

- Percy Haight Bradshaw, Bond Broker, 71 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 26 Tremont Pl., Orange, N. J. Farrand Dodd Brower, Lawyer, with Brower & Stout, 233 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Harriman, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Harriman, New
- York, N. Y.; Res.: Harriman, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Harriman, New Harry Radcliffe Burt, Building and Con-struction, Officer of Northeastern Con-struction, Co., 225 Fith Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Lawrence Pk., Bronxville, N. Y.; Res. Lawrence Pk., Charles Edward Haydock, Banker, Treas-urer, The New York, Banker, Treas-urer, The New York, Banker, Treas-urer, The New York, N. Y.; Res. Chappaqua, N. Y. David Gould Proctor, Actor and Play-wright; Res. 257 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.

1903

Spencer Carleton, Physician, 180 W. 59th St., New York, N. Y.
William Major Collins, Physician, 135 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hotel Narragansett, New York, N. Y.
Lefferts Hutton, Physician, 257 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.
Fred Fielding Willson, Architect, Mem. Fred F. Willson Co., Bozeman, Mont.

1003

- Theodore Henry Allen, Physician, 3905 Broadwav, New York, N. Y. William Fitch Allen, Lawyer, Mem. Everett, Clarke & Benedict, 37 Wall St. New York, N. Y. Res. 260 Con-vent Ave., New York, N. Y. Herbert Corlies Brinckerhoff, Lawyer, Mem. Patterson & Brinckerhoff, 43 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 119 S. Third Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y. Francis Joseph Brine, Lawyer, Mem. Hughes & Brine, 5 Bow St., Somer-ville, Mass.; Res. 75 Berkeley St., Somerville, Mass. Paul Henry Harwood, Investments, Con-solidated Realty Building, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res.: 1701 Westmoreland Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal. Russell Pratt Hoyt, Jr., Dry Goods Busi-ness, with The Eddystone Mig. Co. 72 Leonard St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 67 W. 73d St., New York, N. Y.

- Tristam Burges Johnson, (Init. by Williams), Lawyer, d. July 10, 1911.
 Harold Chaffee McCollom, Lawyer, with Davies, Auerbach & Cornell, 34 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 134 W. 58th St., New York, N. Y.
 Frederick Seybeł McLinnock, Advertising, with Maclay & Mullaly, 60 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 9 Travers Ave., Mamaroneck, N. Y.
 *Charles Heary Smithers, Student, d. Oct. 1, 1001.
- 1, 1901
- I, 1901. Henry Clark Townsend, Jr., Investment Securities, with Kean Taylor & Co., Hanover Bldg., Pine and Nassau Sts., New York, N. Y.; Res. 20 Gramercy Pk., New York, N. Y. Ralph Henry Waddell, (Init. by Minne-sota), Mortgage Broker, 220 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 320 Eighth Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. William Brainard Whitney, Res. 3604 Broadway, New York, N. Y.

1004

- 1904 David Morrill Poleom, (Init. by Stan-ford), Associate Professor, Stanford University, Stanford, Cal.; Res. Stan-ford University, Stanford, Cal. Arthur Thomas Kerr, d. July 27, 1905. Elwood Cronon Smith, Lawyer and Special Surrogate Orange Co., 58 Second St., Newburgh, N. Y.; Res. Monroe, N. Y. Arthur Dudley Warren, Investmedt Se-curities, with Rutter & Ream, 60 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 82 W. 12th St., New York, N. Y.; Wilmot Edgar Whittier, (Init. by Stan-ford), Civil Engineer, City Engineer's Office, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 384 Juniper Ave., Long Beach, Cal. Randolph Colclough Wilson, Teacher, De-Witt Clinton High School, 1oth Ave. and 59th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 616 W. 138th St., New York, N. Y.

1905

- 1905
 Percy Williams Donovan, (Init. by Minnesota), Mining Engineer, with E. J. Longyear Company, Brainerd, Minn.
 Mancius Smedes Hutton, Director Effici-ency Bureau, Automobile Club of America, aay W. 54th St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 257 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.
 Arthur Gordon Lang, (Init. by Toronto), Assistant Engineer, with Hydro Elec-trife Bldg., Toronto, Can.; Res. 67 St. Clair Ave., E. Toronto, Can.
 James Michael Mangan, Lawyer, 414 In-surance Bldg., Rochester ,N. Y.; Res. 75 Westminister Rd., Rochester ,N. Y.
 Max Morse, (Init. by Ohio State), In-structor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis; Res. 408 N. Washing-ton Ave., Madison, Wis.
 Amos Dake Palmer, (Init. by Rochester), Salesman, with Visor Knitting Co, Nagar Falls, N. Y.; Res. Lockport, N.
 Frederick Carl, Rawolle, Manufacturer.
- N. Y. Prederick Carl Rawolle, Manufacturer, Mem. Marx & Rawolle, 100 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Belle Haven, Greenwich, Ct. Theodore Gardner Robinson, (Init. by New York), Manufacturer, Pres. and Treas. of J. T. Robinson & Son, 45 E.

Digitized by Google

- 17th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Cold Spring, N. Y. William Andreas Wagener, Lawyer, 890 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Cir-cuit Rd., New Rochelle, N. Y. Oscar B. Wiren, Lawyer, 55 Wall St., New York, N. Y.

- George John Callahan, Advertising, with The New York Herald, 35th St. and Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: 930 E. 10th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. William Leopold Essez, Clergyman, St. Peter's Church (P. F.), St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 124 N. Spring Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
- Mo.

- Mo.
 Charles Simmons Fettretch, Lawyer, with Edward S. Clinch, 41 Park Row, New York, N. Y.; Res. 435 Ft. Washington Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Clarence Michael Haight, Mining Engin-eer, with The New Jersey Zinc Co., Pranklin Furnace, N. J.; Res. Frank-lin Furnace, N. J.; Res. Job Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 36 Evergreen Pl., E. Orange, N. J. Edwin Taylor Maynard, 1414 Pacific St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 *Harry Kline Temple, Architect, d. Aug. 15, 1912.
- 15, 1912.

1907

- Henry Eagle Chapin, Lawyer, with Cra-vath & Henderson, 52 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 65 Fairview Ave., New Brighton, N. Y. Harry Edward Clarke, Commission Mer-chant, Mem. of H. E. Clarke & Co., I Hudson St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 150 W. osth St., New York, N. Y.; Harold William Hill, Chemist, with American Cyanamid Company, Niagara Falls, Ontario, Can.; Res. 14 Ryer-son Ave., Niagara Falls, Ontario, Can. John Thomas Roberts, Jr., Mining Engin-eer, Manager Wanakah Mining Com-pany, Ouray, Col.; Res. Ouray, Col.

1008

- Edward Norman Abbey, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Lawyer, 27 Cedar St., New York, N. Y. and Smithtown Branch, N. Y.; Res. 18 Gramercy Park, New York, N. Y.; Summer Res. Smithtown Branch, N. Y.
- Rutherford Stitt Felter, Coal and Lum-ber Merchant, with Felter Coal and Lumber Co., Bogota, N. J.; Res.:

- ber Merchant, with Felter Coal and Lumber Co., Bogota, N. J.; Res.: Bogota, N. J. William Haller. Teacher, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 603 W. 139th St., New York, N. Y. Walter Lee Heidenreich, Mining Engin-eer, Cartersville, Ga. Joyce Kilmer, (Init. by Rutgers), Author and Newspaperman, with New York Times, Times Square, N. Y.; Res. Mah-wah, N. J. *Robert Ripley Mastin, Student, d. Feb. 11, 1906.
- TI, 1906. Everett Wiles Swartwout, Mech. Engin-eer, with Nordberg Manufacturing Co., 120 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 102 Lynton Pl., White Plains, N. Y.

- Frank Robert Swartwout, Lawyer, 105
 S. Division St., Peekskill, N. J.; Res. 864 Paulding St., Peekskill, N. Y.
 Rudolph Charles Wahlig, Electrical En-gineer, with E. B. Latham & Co., 4
 Murray St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1841 Marmion Ave., New York, N. Y.
 George Williamson, Electrical Engineer, with Crocker-Wheeler Co., Ampere, N. J.; Res. Ridgewood Rd. N. of Jefferson Ave., Maplewood, N. J.

1909

- John Albert Hoag, Lieutenant United States Army, care of Adjutant General, War Dept., Washington, D. C.; Res. Fort Grant, Fanama Canal Zone. William Singer Jacques, Linen Business, Jacques & Giberson Länen Co., 47 Leonard St., New York, N. Y.; Res. a Stratford Pl., Waverly, N. J. William Henry Dannat Pell, Lawyer, 5 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 404 W. 115th St., New York, N. Y. Robert Stephenson, (Init. by Rutgers), Forestry, with Forest Service, Al-buquerque, N. M. Edvard Ramon Suarez, O'Reilly 56, Hav-ana, Cuba. Albert Ernest Turpin, Sea Cliff, N. Y. Trifon von Schrenk, Civil Engineer, with American Bridge Co., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4139 McPherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

1010

- Henry Morgan Barker, Produce Merchant, d. Nov. 10, 1915.
 Paul Sidney Barrett, Physician, 100 Puritan Rd., Forest Hills, N. Y.
 Hilary Earl Corwin, Lawyer, with Baylis & Sanborn, 141 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: Huntington, N. Y.
 Martin Louis Degavre, Chemist, with Colgate & Co., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 275 Parker St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 375 Parker St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 375 Parker St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 75 Parker St., J.; St., 2000, N. S., 2000, St., 2000, St., 2000, N. Y.; Res.: 10 W. 4th St., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Robert Scarborough Erskine, Lawyer, with

- N. Y.
 Robert Scarborough Erskine, Lawyer, with Convers & Kirlin, 27 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 609 W. 115th St., New York, N. Y.
 Leon Maxwell Giroux, Student of Archi-tecture, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 11 W. 81st St., New York, N. Y.
 Frederick Hanhausen, Mining Engineer, Business Address: Cia Real del Monte y Pachuca, Pachuca Hgo, Mexico; Per-manent Mailing Add. Southampton, N. Y.
 Austin Gerry Marsh, Mining Engineer, with Nevada Consolidated Copper Co., McGill, Nev.; Res. Box 257, McGill, Nev.
- Nev.
- Nev. Alexander Becht Morris, Insurance Ad-justers, with Albert R. Lee, 15 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 169 War-ren St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Malcolm Lindsay O'Neale, Mining Engin-eer, Suberintendent Coal City Mining Corporation, Coal City, Ala.

Arthur Rathjen, (Init. by Rochester), Lawyer, 35 Elwood Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 35 Anthony St., Rochester, N. Y.

Trevett Abbot Wilson, Mining Engineer, with Ray Consolidated Copper Co., Ray. Ariz.

1911

- William Bancker Bailey, (Init. by Amherst), Law Student, with Bowers & Sands, 46 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 260 Hancock St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Walter Philip Braender, Rubber Manufacturer, with Braender Rubber & Tne Co., Rutherford, N. J.; Res. 320 Pennington, Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Wayne Darlington Heydecker, Field Secretary, with American City Bureau, 81 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.
 Walter Charles Hill, Bond Salesman, with Brown Brothers & Co., 59 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 228 W. 78th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 228 W. 78th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Adams Hillman, Valuation Dept., Central R. R of N. J., 143 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.
 Welles Hamilton Sellew, Mechanical Engineer, with Canadian Car & Foundry Co., Kingsland, N. J.; Res. Portland, Russell George Swartwout. Architect.
- Ćť.
- Russell George Swartwout, Architect, Realty Bldg., White Plains, N. Y.; Res. Post Road, Scarsdale, N. Y. Gilbert Morgan Weaver, Dentist, 343 Main St., E. Orange, N. J.; Res. 18 Sum-mit St., E. Orange, N. J. John Allen Weaver, Architect, 58 Colum-bia Terrace, Weehawken, N. J.

1012

- 1913
 John Hilary Bouillon, Lawyer, with Davis, Donohue, Thompson & Deitz, 1 Liberty St, New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 Con-vent Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Howard Todd Clinch, Architect, with Clar-ence W. Brazer, 1133 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 133 W. 121st St., New York, N. Y.
 Sandford Dana Ely, Architect, Mem. of Meriten & Ely, 5 Erie Ave., Rutherford, N. J.; Res. 10 Elycroft Pkway., Ruther-ford, N. J.
 Daniel Mason Garber, Building and Con-struction, with North Eastern Construc-tion Co., 225 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 460 Riverside Drive, New York, N. Y.
 James Handforth Mackintosh, Real Estate, with Bureau of Farms, Country Life Exposition, Grand Central Terminal, New York, N. Y.; Res. Jefferson Val-ley, Westchester Co., N. Y.
 George Weeks Polhemus, Licutenant United States Army, care of Adjutant General, War Department, Washingtor, D. C.; Res. Camp Gaillard, Panama Canal Zone.
 Carl Letchworth Reed, Exporting Busi-ness, with Atlas Commercial Co. Ponce.

- Canal Zone. Caral Zone. Carl Letchworth Reed, Exporting Busi-ness, with Atlas Commercial Co., Ponce, Porto Rico; Res. San Juan, Porto R'co Dempster Durand Sherman, Salesman, with Consolidated Filters Co., 26 W. 7ad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 501 W. 110th St., New York, N. Y.; Charles Goodwin Sinclair, Jr., Electrical Engineer, with New York Telephone Co., 15 Dev St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Towaco, N. J.

Thomas Ayres Sparks, Clergyman, Arch-deacon Diocese of Salina, Salina, Kar. Edgar Cleaveland Turpin, Sea Cliff, N. Y.

1913

- N. 1.; Kes.; 65 Cleveland St., Orange, N. J.
 Winthrop Martin, Grain Broker, 12th and Pine Sts., Pas Robles, Cal.; Res. 18th and Oak Sts., Pas Robles, Cal.
 Wharton Miller, Graduate Work, State Library School, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 072 A St. Johns Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Alfred Staunton Moses, Lawyer, 95 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 140 Claremont Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Waldo White Sellew, Editorial Bureau, N. Y. Edison Co., 15th St. and Irving Pl., New York, N. J.
 Ralph Hands Sinclair, Advertising, with Hudson Special Agency, 432 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Towaco, N. J.
 Irving David Smith, Jr., Electrical Engin-

- N. J. Irving David Smith, Jr., Electrical Engin-eer, with Gen. Elec. Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. Monroe, N. Y. Stephen Ernest Smith, Manager Universal Ellipsograph Co., 331 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 65 Fisher Ave., White Plains, N. Y. Milton Chase White, Business with Natl. Surety Co., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y.

1014

- Theodore Harvey Barrett, Mining Engin-eer, with Wanakah Mining Co., Ouray, Col.

- Col. Russell Lawrence Beatty, (Init. by Cor-nell), Mining Engineer, with Miami Copper Co., Box 215 Miami, Ariz. William Allen Cromwell, Architect. New York Cotton Exchange, New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y. Richard Field Griffen, Reporter, Journal of Commerce, 32 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 37 Brevoort PL, Brooklyn, N. Y.

- N. Y.; Res. 37 Brevoort P1, Brooklyn, N. Y.;
 James Saunders O'Neale, Newspaper Man, with New York Tribune, New York, N. Y.; Res. 600 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Henry Sengstacken, Mechanical En-gineer, with U. S. Rubber Co., 1790 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 497 Decatur St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Stanley Watson Smith, Engineer, with Sperry Gyroscope Co., Manhattan Bridge Plaza, Nassau St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1701 Albemarle Rd., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
 William Frederick Wurster, Business, with Green Fuel Economizer Co., 90 W. St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 327 Lenox Ave., New York, N. Y.

- 1915 Channing Wheeler Baxter, Student; Res. 173 Columbia Heights, Brooklyn, N. Y. Lawrence Richmond, Beatty, Ilnsurance Broker, 100 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 558 W. 113th St., New York, N. Y. Ernest Bird Moorehouse, Student, New York University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 37 Main St., Tarrytown, N. Y. Henry William Nichols, 3d, (Init. by Penn State), Student; Res. 157 Grant Ave., Vandergrift, Pa. Vincent Guy Sanborn, Dept. of Phys. Ed., Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 468 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. Henry Christopher Seedorff, Insurance Broker, with Johnson & Higgins, 40 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Grand St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1016

- Ralph Ernest Billsborrow, (Init. by Le-high), Student; Res. 91 Hamilton Ave.,

- Raiph Einest Billsborrow, (Init. by Lehigh), Student; Res. 91 Hamilton Ave., Paterson, N. J.
 James Paul Chapin, Student; Res. 65 Fairview Ave., New Brighton, N. Y.
 Kirtland Flynn, Student; Res. 200 W. 70th St., New York, N. Y.
 Walter Guernsey Frey, Jr., Student; Res. 205 Grand Ave., Astoria, N. Y.
 James Herbert Macmillan, (Init. by New York), Student; Res. 313 Webster Ave., Jersey City, N. J.
 Nathaniel Green Pendleton. Business, with Vacuum Oil Co., 61 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 336 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Lambert Turner, Student; Res. 458 W. Main St., Grove City, Pa.
 Roger Lytle Wensley, 17 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 275 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Felix Edgar Wormser, with Snake River Mine Co., Box 156, Huntington, Oregon.

1917

Walter Clarke Allen, Student; Res. 1901 Milvia St., Berkeley, Cal. Courtney Nixon Aten, with Westinghouse, Church, Kerr & Co., 37 Wall St., New

- CHAFTER 73
 York, N. Y.; Res. 71 Gates Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Julian Bankstone Barrett, Business, with Solvay Process Co., Solvay, N. Y.; Res. Solvay Club, Solvay, N. Y.
 Harold Hill Cassidy, (Init. by Colgate), Student; Res. Watkins, N. Y.
 Russel James Clinchy, (Init. by Rutgers), Student, Union Theological Seminary, New York, N. Y.; Res. 294 Springdale Ave., E. Orange, N. J.
 Charles Randell Henderson, Student; Res. 12 Greenridge Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
 Creagh Mitchell Heydecker, Student; Res. 622 W. 113th St., New York, N. Y.
 Robert Howard Lorenz, Student; Res. 768 W. 81st St., New York, N. Y.
 John Park, Student; Res. South Broadway, Nyack, N. Y.
 James Earl Russell, Jr., Student; Res. 500
 W. 121st St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles William Sengstacken, Student; 497 Decatur St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Rene Albert Wormser, Student; Res. 100
 W. 91st St., New York, N. Y.

1018

- George Roswell Baxter, Student; Res. 173 Columbia Heights, Brooklyn, N. Y. Farrington Wade Brown, Student; Res.: 302 Bement Ave., W. New Brighton, N. Y.
- N. Y. Wesley Hardenbergh, Student; Res. White Sulphur Springs, N. Y. Leonard West Knox, Student; Res. 243 Washington Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J. Albert Spicer Lathrop, Student; Res. Mt. Carmel, New Haven, Ct. Joseph John Mooney, Student; Res. Rockaway, N. Y.

1919

Frederic Duclos Barstow, Student; Res. Great Neck, L. I. Joseph Henry Broderick, Student; Res. 216 Park Ave., Yonkers, N. Y. Alexander Hamilton Frey, Student; Res. 205 Grand Ave., Astoria, L. I. Rexford Shilliday, Student; Res. Tuck-ahoe, N. Y. Richard Wilbur Westwood, Student; Res. 24 Richardson St., Newton, Mass.

Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.

Established May 17, 1869; 52 Classes; 425 Members.

1869

- *George Frederick Behringer, (Init. by New York), Clergyman, d. Mar. 31, 1000.
- *James Kirkland, Clergyman, d. Feb. 21, 1914. 1870

*Theodore Bryant Comstock, Geologist and Mining Engineer, d. July 26, 1915. *Edwin Forrest Robb, Clergyman, d. Oct.

22, 1883.

1871

- Levre
 George Alden Benton, Lawyer, Court House, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Roches-ter, N. Y.
 Sanford Freeman Huntley, Retired Clergy-man, Wessington Springe, S. D.
 George Winfield Scott Ingraham, Phy-sician, d. Oct. 28, 1884.
 Robert Ossian Kellogg, Clergyman, Elisha Dyer Leffingwell, Physician, Os-wego, N. Y.
 Herbert Smith Mowry, Farmer, Nason-ville, R. I.
 James O'Neill, Circuit Judge, Neillsville, Wis.
 Frederick Hiram Reminston Varmer

- *Frederick Hiram Remington, Lawyer, d.
- Aug. 27, 1907. Frederic Schoff, Proprietor of Stow Flex-ible Shaft Co., 26th and Callowhill Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3418 Baring St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1873

- George Fitch Breed, Clergyman, 135 E. Mt. Airy Ave., Mt. Airy, Philadelphia, Pa.
- Pa. Manly Chase, Real Estate, with The Realty Syndicate Co., 407 Syndicate Bidg., Oakland, Cal.; Res. 88 Bayo Vista Ave., Oakland, Cal.
 Austin William Clinton, Manufacturer, with Lestershire Lumber Box Co., Lestershire, N. Y.; Res. 42 Front St., Binghamton, N. Y.
 *Herbert Edson Copeland, Teacher, d. Dec. 12, 1876.
- Dec. 12, 1876. *Leroy Allison Foster, Editor, d. Mar.
- 1882.

29, 1882. Alfred Andrew Fulton, (Init. by Middle-bury), Merchant, Hogansburg, N. Y. Romyn Hitchcock, Chemist, 20 Broad St., New York, N. Y. David Starr Jordon, Chancellor Stanford University, Stanford University, Cal. Louis Frederic Judson, Miner, Sunrise, Alaste

- Louis Frederic Judson, Miner, Sunrise, Alaska.
 John Warren Mack, Editor and Insurance, d. Nov. 25, 1900.
 Albert Osborn, Registrar, American Uni-versity, Washington, D. C.; Res. Wash-ington Grove, Md.

٠

Daniel Rhodes, (Init. by Colgate), Gov-ernment Official, Pension Office, Wash-ington, D. C.; Res. 360 Eastern Ave., Takoma Park, D. C.

1873

- *Frederic John Ahlers, Business, d. Aug.
- Wilfred Barnes, Manufacturing Lines, Boston, Mass.; Res. 30 Goss Ave., Mel-rose, Mass.
 Irving Porter Church, Professor, Corne'' University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 9 South Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.
 *Edwin Goddard Donaldson, Lawyer, d. Mar. 1802.
- Mar. 1, 1893. William Henry French, Type Founder, 717 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 321 S. East Ave., Oak Park, Ill. *Lawrence Leslie Grinnell, Stock Raiser, Anne 28, 1881.

- Lawrence Lealie Grinnell, Stock Raiser, d. Aug. 28, 1881.
 Milton Campbell Johnston, Farmer, Sydney, N. Y.
 John George Moore, Retired Professor, 2810 University Ave., S. E., Minne-apolis, Minn.
 George Crane Morehouse, Lawyer, 404-406 Arcade Bidg., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1544 Oneida St., Utica, N. Y.
 John Gray Newkirk, Traveling Agent, d. June 26, 1907.
- Jonn Gray NewKirk, Traveling Agent, d. June 26, 1907.
 Caleb Dexter Page, Civil and Irrigation Engineer, Greeley, Col.
 *Richard Manning Parmely, Bank President, d. Nov. 29, 1902.
 *George Edward Patrick, Chemist, d. Mar. 2017.

- 22, 1916. George Harwood Phelps, Lawyer, Marke-san, Wis. Alexander Goudy Robb, General Agent,
- Houston, Texas. William Henry Schumacher, Hohenheim,
- filiam and Germany. dson Aloysius Hamilton Sur Teacher, 534³/₂ San Pedro St., Angeles, Cal Edson Scofield, Los
- Angeles, Cal. homas Worthington, Jr., Lawyer, Mem. Worthington, Reeve & Green, 1-3 Mor-rison Block, Jacksonville, Ill.; Res. 840 Grove St., Jacksonville, Ill. Thomas

1874

- Jonathan Cowles Andrus, Retired Clergy-man, Oberlin, O. Charles Duane Baker, Lawyer; Res. 210 W. 133d St., New York, N. Y. George Holt Berry, Merchant, Afton,
- Minn.
- John Casper Branner, University President, Stanford University, Stanford Univ., Cal.
- John Henry Comstock, Professor, Emer-itus, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 123 Robert's Pl., Ithaca, N. Y.



.

- *John Alexander Dobroluboff, Civil En-gineer, d. about 1883. *William Russell Dudley, Professor, d.
- Winnen Kussen Dudiey, Professor, u. June 5, 1911.
 Herman Leroy Fairchild, Professor, University of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 106 Winterroth St., Rochester, N. Y.
 *Reuban Burdick Foster, Civil Engineer,

- ^a Keuben Burdick Foster, Civil Engineer, d. Nov. 7, 1895.
 Louis Fourniquet Henderson, Professor and Plant Pathologist, Hood River, Ore.
 ^a William Ashbrook Kellerman, Professor, d. Mar. 8, 1908.
 ^a Horace Milton Kennedy, Teacher, d.
- Apr. 24, 1885.
 Andrew Jackson Lamoureux, Librarian, Agricultural Library, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. Forest Home, Ithaca, N. Y.
 Wilmot Moses Smith, Supreme Court Jus-tice, d. Mar. 29, 1906.

- Ernest Roscoe Copeland, Physician; Res. University Club, Milwaukee, Wis. Charles Sumner Harmon, Lawyer, 1st National Bank Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5000 Madison Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Jared Treman Newman, Lawyer, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. Cayuga Heights, Ithaca, South Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 5 South Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.; Philip Henry Perkins, County Judge, Douglas County, Superior, Wis.; Res. 1713 N. 18th St., Superior, Wis. *Ebeneser Jewett Preston, Farmer, d. Mar.,

- 1914. John Grimshaw Worthington, R. Lawyer, Hotel Maltby, Kansas Retired City,

1876

- William Louis Cuddeback, Physician and Surgeon, Pres. of National Bank of Port Jervis, Port Jervis, N. Y.; Res. 48 Sus-sex St., Port Jervis, N. Y.
 *Amos Merchant Ensign, Reporter, d. Feb.
- 3. 1900.
 Bugene Frayer, Lawyer, Mem. Frayer & Alden, 141 Broadway, New York, N. Y.: Res. 323 W. 104th St., New York, N. Y.
 Willis Gaylord McDowell, City Official, d. Los of 1000
- Jan. 26, 1908. *Thomas Archibald Murray, Bookkeeper, d.

- Thomas Archibald Murray, Bookkeeper, d. May 31, 1879.
 Howland Russel, Architect, 106 Mason St.. Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 506 Newberry Blk., Milwaukee, Wis.
 James Henry Stubbs, Civil Engineer, Bacas del Toro., Republic of Panama.
 Charles Brackett Wheelock, Insurance and Trustee of Estates, Boston Manager of Phoenix Insurance Co., 107 Water St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 209 Babcock St., Brookline, Mass.
 *Ryokichi Yatabe, College Professor, d. Aug. 7, 1899.
- Aug. 7, 1899. **Frank Oliver Young**, Real Estate, 79 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1232 Elmwood Ave., Wilmette, Ill.

1877

Ralph Waldo Emerson Dennis, Teacher, 625 Cornelia Ave., Chicago, Ill. Simon Henry Gage, Professor, Cornell

- University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 4 South Ave., Ithaca, N. Y. Leland Ossian Howard, Chief of Bureau of Entomology, U. S. Department of Agriculture, Washington, D. C.; Res. 2026 Hillyer PL, Washington, D. C. *Emil Schwerdtfeger, Student, d. Mar. 4, 1877.
- 1877.

1878

- harles Wilberforce Ames, Publisher, Pres. of West Publishing Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 501 Grand Ave., St. Paul, Charles Minn.
- *Augusto Cezar de Vasconcellos, Furniture Dealer, d. July 18, 1907.

1870

- William Campbell Boyle, Attorney, with Squire, Sanders & Dempsey, 1201 Leader-News Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 430 E. 185th St., Cleveland, O. *John Ferguson Montignani, Lawyer, d.
- Apr. 11, 1912. Edward Tyrele Channing Russell, Lawyer, 205-206 Bank Electric Bidg., Lewiston, Mont.; Res. 923 Water St., Lewiston, Mont.
- Winona, Minn.; Res. 227 Wilson St., Winona, Minn. Charles

1880

- William Noble Davis Bird, U. S. Inspector, d. Nov. 30, 1913.
 Charles John Pennock, Lumber Dealer, Kennett Square, Pa.
 Willis Nathaniel Rudd, President of Mt. Greenwood Cemetery, Morgan Park, Chicago, 111.; Res. 514 Maple Ave., Blue Island, III.
 John Neal Tilton, Architect, 2a6 S. La-Salle St., Chicago, III.; Res. 123 S. Kensington Ave., LaGrange, IIL
 Paul Henry Tilton, Architest, St Colonial Ave., Trenton, N. J.
 William Trelease, Botanist, University of Illinois, Champaign, III.; Res. 1004 S. Lincoln Ave., Urbana, III.

- Henry Wilson Battin, 407 Grand Valley Bank Bldg., Grand Junction, Col. Frank / Cary, Physician, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Chicago III.; Res. 2536 Prairie Ave., Chicago, III. Otto Marc Eidlitz, Builder, Mem. Marc Eidlitz & Son, 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 787 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. James Owen Griffin, Professor, Stanford University, Stanford Univ., Cal. Parke Edmund Simmons, Lawyer, 1314 Marquette Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. Winter, 330 Arlington Dr., Pasadena, Cal.; Summer, 1746 Hinman Ave., Evanston, III.
- Cal.; Summer, 1746 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Theobald Smith, Director, Dept. of Animal Pathology, Rockefeller Institute, New York, N. Y.; Res. Princeton, N. J.
 Erwin William Thompson, Commercial Attache, care of American Legation, The Hague, Holland.
 Frank Thomas Wilson, Mem. Wilson & Thireen, Lumbermen's Exchange Bidg., Stillwater Mino. Res 632 Broadway.
- Stillwater, Minn.; Res. 623 Broadway, Stillwater, Minn.

- Elmer Ellsworth Bellows, Res. 114 North Main St., North Adams, Mass. Last Main St., North Adams, Mass. Last seen or heard from at North Adams, Aug. 11, 1012. *Armin Ernest Brunn, Veterinary Surgeon,
- d. Sept. 30, 1909. Frank Bower Cooper, Public School Su-perintendent, 343 Central Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1607 40th Avc., Seattle,
- Wash.; Res. 1007 40th Ave., Scattle, Wash. Norton Townshend Horr, Attorney, Mem. Horr & Lewenthal, 1513 Williamson Bildg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2106 E. 93d St., Cleveland, O. *Seward Mott, Army Officer, d. Mar. 12,

- *Seward mott, Junn, Jann, Jann, Jann, Jann, Jannel Addison Pierce, Lawyer, 202-204, Wieting Block, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 015 Bellevue Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Felix Rackemann, Lawyer, Mem. Dunbar & Rackemann, Ames Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. Readville, P. O., Mass.

- Charles Henry Anderson, Lawyer and Real Estate Agent, with Anderson-Stocke-Buermann Realty Co., 808 Chestnut St., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. West End Hotel, St. Louis, Mo. George Austin Brainard, Lawyer, Hig-
- George Austin Brainard, Lawyer, Illg-ganum, Ct.
 Harry Natt Hoffman, Mayor, Elmira, N. Y.; Res. 603 Hoffman St., Elmira, N. Y.
 Edward Jones Pearson. Railroad, N. Y., N. H. & Hartford R. R. Co., Boston, Martin St. 1998 (2019)
- Mass.
- Frederick Louis Rochrig, Architect, 721 American Bank Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 501 Oakland Ave., Pasadena, Cal.
- Robert George Scherer, Lawyer, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 618 Madison Ave., Albany, N. Y.

1884

George David Aiken, Farmer, Tioga, Pa. Delbert Harvey Decker, Expert in Pat-ent Litigation, Millerton, N. Y. Charles Summer Jones, Physician, 695 Delaware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Wilbur Stoddard Knowles, Architect; Res. 640 Park Ave., East Orange, N. J. Floyd Carter Overton, Real Estate, Adams, N. Y. John Henry Skillicorn Physician

John Henry Skillicorn, Physician, 279 Hudson Ave., Albany, N. Y. *Gustave Francis Taussig, Buikler, d.

Nov. 11, 1905.

1885

- Frederick Staples Benedict, Architect, Mem. York & Sawyer, 50 E. 41st St.. New York, N. Y.; Res. Belden Hill Rd., Wilton, Ct.
 George Llewellyn Cole, Physician and Surgeon, 800 Auditorium Bidg., 1. Angeles, Cal.; Res. Alexandria Hotel, Los Angeles, Cal.
 Charles Eibert Curtis, Supt. Buildings and Grounds, Cornell Univ., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 111 Quarry St., Ithaca, N. Y.
 Robert James Eidlitz, Builder, Mem. Marc Eidlitz & Son, 30 E. 42d St., New

York, N. Y.; Res. 995 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y. *Bertrand Hand Fisher, Civil Engineer, d.

- Bertrand France France, Civit Amguneer, and May 27, 1906.
 Henry Collier Olmsted, Lawyer, 501 Sav-ings Bank Bldg., Binghamton, N. Y.: Res. 107 Oak St., Binghamton, N. Y.
 Benjamin Warner Snow, Professor, Uni-versity of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.

1886

- Charles Henry Hull, Goldwin Smith Pro-fessor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.: Res. 413 E. Buffalo St., Ithaca, N. Y. Allyn Augustus Packard, Architect, Super-vising Supt. of Const., Treasury Dept., Room 477 Federal Bildg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 7609 East Lake Terrace, Chicago, III III.
- Frank William Shepard, Civil Engineer, d. Feb. 18, 1892.
 *Fred Ellsworth Sloan, Salesman, d. Oct.
- 6, 1890.

1887

- Frederick Whitmore Hebard, Principal High School, Angola, N. Y.
 Charles William Horr, Farming and cattle breeding, Wellington, O.; Res.
 S. Main St., Wellington, O.
 George Montayne Marshall, College Pro-fessor, University of Utah, Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 123 First Ave., Salt Lake City, U.
 James Earl Russell, Dean of Teachers' College, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 500 W. 121st St., New York, N. Y.
 Albert Rollin Warner, Automobiles, Secy., The White Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2067 E. 83d St., Cleveland, O.

1888

- *Edward Bradford Barnes, Editor, d. Mar.
- James Harvey Edwards, Engineer, with American Bridge Co., 10 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hamilton, Madison Co., N. Y. Bublicher & Fulton St.

- New York, N. Y.; Res. Hamilton, Madison Co., N. Y. John Munro, Publisher, 81 Fulton St.. New York, N. Y. Jacob Charles Edgar Scott, Lawyer, 93 State St., Abbany, N. Y.; Res. 68 Chestnut St., Albany, N. Y. George Judd Tansey, President of St. Louis Transfer Co., 400 S. Broadway. St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 226 N. Newstead Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

1889

- Eads Bates, Farmer, care of Mr. White, Lyons, Col.
 Bryant Harmon Blood, Engincer, with The Celluloid Co., 290 Ferry St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 705 DeGraw Ave., Newark, N. J.
 Leonard Callender Crouch, Justice of N. Y. Supreme Court, 412 Court House, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 747 Comstock Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Arthur Mills Curtis, Teacher, State Nor-mal School; Res. 84 Maple St., One-onta, N. Y.
 Wythe Denby, Vice-President and Man-ager Lang Stove Co., ao8 W. Rando¹ St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5003 Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill.

Digitized by Google

George Chapman Shepard, General Man-ager, with The Poole Engineering & Machine Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Mt. Washington, Md.

1890

- John Wilson Battin, Lawyer, 945 Omaha National Bank Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 3556 Woolworth Ave., Omaha, Neb.
- Neb. 3330 Working Filter, Charley, Neb.
 Henry Primm Broughton, Electrical Engineer, with Interstate Public Service
 Co., Crown Point, Ind.
 Joseph Walker Cowles, Electrical Super-intendent, with Edison Electric Illumin-ating Co., 30 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 131 Thorndike St., Brook-line, Mass.
 Ernest Frederick Eidlitz, Lawyer, 31 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 220 Highland Ave., Orange, N. J.
 *Harry Silas Foskett, Student, d. Oct. 12, 1880.
- 1889.
- 1880. Charles Frank Hammond, Lawyer, Seneca Falls, N. Y.; Res. 71 Fall St., Seneca Falls, N. Y. Willard Cartwright Jackson, Lawyer, Wil-mington, Del.; Res. 12 Red Oak Rd., Willmington, Del. *William Stanley Lamont, Teacher, d. Mar. J.
- Mar. 15, 1914. Henry Bannester Whitney, Confidential Agent, with Labor Dept., Capitol, Al-bany, N. Y.; Res. Phelps, N. Y.

1891

- Frank Arthur Barton, Captain in United States Army, care of Adjutant Gen-eral, Washington, D. C.; Res. Fort
- Leavenworth, Kan. Louis Warren Emerick, Banker, Presi-dent, First National Bank, Fulton, N. Y.; Res. 321 Rochester St., Fulton, N. Y. *Albert Perry Fowler, Lawyer, d. May

1803

- Carl Bennett Auel, (Init. by Columbia), Director of Standards, Process and Ma-terials, with Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., East Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 633 Whitney Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa. Samuel Gustavus Beckett, Architect, Lieut-Col. 75th Bat., Canadian Exped. Force, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 404 Bruns-wick Ave., Toronto, Ont. *Roeliff Morton Breckenridge, Financial Editor. d. May S. 1041

- -KOCHIT MOTON Breckenridge, Financial Editor, d. May 5, 1914. James Emmett Gleason, Manufacturer, with Gleason Mfg. Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 27 Hamilton Ave., Roches-ter, N. Y. William Disbrow Hurd, Lawyer, Watkins,
- N. Y. Francis Pierce Ide, Manufacturer; Res. 826 S. ath St., Springfield, Ill. Gilbert William Laidlaw, Clergyman, Rec-tor of St. Paul's-by-the-Lake, Chicago,

- Ill.; Res. 1606 Estes Ave., Chicago, Ill. Randall James Le Boeuf, Lawyer, Justice N. Y. Supreme Court, Albany Trust Co. Bidg., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 531 Western Ave., Albany, N. Y. George Elijah Stanford, Insurance, Round Lake, Ill. Frank Sylvester Taylor, Paper Business, Chicopee Falls, Mass.

1803

- Robert Henry Blackall, Manufacturer of Railway Supplies, 1305 Farmers' Bank Bidg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Billfield Dwellings, Pittsburgh, Pa.
 Walter Frazer Brown, 813 Second Ave., East Kalispell, Mont.
 Guido Hugo Marz, Professor, Stanford University, Cal.; Res. 356 Lincoln Ave., Palo Alto, Cal.
 Edward Carr Rice, Lawyer, Fairfield, N. Y.
 Dwight Collins Shepard, Milling, with O. C. Shepard Co., Medina, O.; Res. Medina, O.

- O. C. Shepard Lo., Mcuina, J., L. Medina, O. Charles Henry Strong, Jr., Dry Goods, 630 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 27 Prospect Ave., Cleveland, O. John Bennett Tuck, Lawyer, 505 Dillaye Memorial Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 136 Concord Pl., Syracuse, N. Y. George Bradner Warner, Farmer and Stock Breeder, Wellington Stock Farm, A. R. & G. B. Warner, Props., Wel-lington. O. lington, O.

1894

- Jerome Barker Landfield, Lecturer and Writer, Bohemian Club, San Francisco.
- Writer, Bohemian Club, San Francisco. Cal.
 Irving Emerson Macomber, Real Estate Investments, Mem. The Macomber Bros. Co., Nicholas Bldg., Toledo, O.: Res. 22 Lincoln Apts., Toledo, O.
 Frederick Pomeroy Palen, Shipbuildin" Assistant General Manager, Newport News Shipbuilding & Dry Dock Co., 233 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. The Dorchester, 85th St. and Riverside Drive, New York, N. Y.
 Herbert Givens Rich, Publishef, Secretary and Treasurer of H. S. Rich & Co., 431 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, ' Res. 1830 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 William Emerson Schroeder, Wholesale Shocs, Secretary, The Western Shoc Co., 122 St. Clair St., Toledo, O.; Res. 2335 Scottwood Ave., Toledo, O.
 William Gillespie Strong, Lawver, 54 W. Randolph St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 824 N. Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill.
 John Corley Westervelt, Architect, 26 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Ridge-field, Conn.
 James Buoy Yard, Architect, 25 Penn Bldg., Erie, Pa.; Res. 1110 W. 8th St., Erie, Pa.

- Sydney Bertrand Austin, Mechanical Fi-gineer, 105-107 S. Calvert St., Balti-more, Md.; Res. Ludbrook Park, Md. *Eugene Hoyt Churchill, Lithographer, d.
- Dec. 11, 1915. Joseph Millspaugh Fowler. (Init. by Rut-gers), Lawyer, 293 Wall St., Kingston,

N. Y.; Res. 105 St. James St., Kingston, V. Y.

- N. Y. Edward Ulysses Henry, Lawyer, Referee in Bankruptcy, 1005 Central Bank Bldz... Peoria, 11L; Res. 803 Perry Ave., Peoria, 11L, Res. 803 Perry Ave., Peoria, 11L, Res. 803 Perry Ave., Peoria, 11L, Res. 1005 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 131 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. *Louis Baldwin Howell, Journalist, d. Nov. 11, 1806.
- Nov. 11, 1896. Hugh Joseph O'Brien, Lawyer, 610 Insur-ance Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 25 Lake View Park, Rochester, N. Y. David Barker Rushmore, (Init. by Swarth-Webstreight Engineer, with Gen-
- David Barker Rushmore, (Init. by Swarthmore), Electrical Engineer, with General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Res. 234 Union St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 John Van Etten Westfall, Insurance, with The Equitable Life Assurance Soc., 120
 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.
 Brightwaters, N. Y.;
 Harris Stoneman Williams, Lawyer, 411
 Ellicott Sq., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 43
 Cleveland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

1806

- Charles Edward Barry. Export and Import, with Henry W. Peabody & (... 17 State St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 8 S. Fullerton Ave., Montclair, N. J.
 *Raymond Lynn Coffin, (Init. by Michigan), Lawyer, d. Jan. 17, 1901.
 John Jay Crain, (Init. by Michigan), Engineer, with Waterbury Tool Co., New Britain, Ct.; Res. Wallingford, Ct.
 Royal Arch Gunnison, Lawyer, Mem. Gunnison & Robertson, Suite 101, 23 Front St., Juneau, Alaska; Res. 709 (G. St., Juneau, Alaska; Res. 709 (St., Mathews St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 *Frederick Beardsley Matthews, Business, md. Mar. 23, 1903.

- d. Mar. 23, 1903. Thomas St. John Westervelt, Treasurer, Stetson Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3020 Midvale Ave., Germantown, Pa.

1807

- Homer Frank Cox, (Init. by Lehigh). Chief Engineer, with Scranton Gas ? Water Co., 115 Wyoming Ave., Scran-ton, Pa.; Res. 430 Colfax Ave., Scran-ton, Pa.

- ton, Pa.; Kes. 430 Collax Ave., Scranton, Pa.
 Lucius Chapman Fuller. Advertising, 122
 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1734 Asbury Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Walter Schon Lenk, Secretary and Treasurer, Lenk Wine Co., W. Toledo, O.; Res. 2238 Collingwood Ave., Toledo, O. Austin John McMahon, Lawyer, Delaware, Lackawanna & Western R. R., 90
 West St., New York, N. Y.
 Ralph Frederick Rogan, Advertising Manager, for The Proctor & Gamble Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res. Glendale, O.
 Charles Hendee Smith, Physician, 257 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Hawley Taussig, Engineer, with United Gas Improvement Co., Broad and Arch Sta, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. E. Gravers Lane, Chestnut Hill, Pa.

1898

Arthur Willey Chase, Marine Draftsman, with Hull Division, Norfolk Navy

- Yards, Norfolk, Va.; Res. Edgewater, Norfolk, Va. Alexander Hamilton Cooke, Engineer, 233 Broadway, New York, N. Y. W. 85th St., New York, N. Y. Almon Homer Fuller, (Init. by Lafayette), Professor, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash. Charles Boone Hobart, Engineer; Res. Avenida Morelos 107, Mixcoae, D. F., Mexico. William McKeever, (Init. by Pennsyl-vania), Gas Engineer, Broad and Arch Sts, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Spring Lake, N. L.

- Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Spring Lake, N. J.
 Floyd Yard Parsons, (Init. by Rutgers), Architect, 1133 Broadway, New York. N. Y.; Res. 108 E. 30th St., Pater-son, N. J.
 Harry Polsom Rich, Architect; Res. 2106 Orrington Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 William Bell Shafer, Jr., Steel Construc-tion, Mem. W. B. Shafer Co., 105 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 16 Hamilton Rd., Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Andrew Edward Tuck, Lawyer, Mem. Hotchkiss & Tuck, 203 Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 61 Prince St., Rochester, N. Y.

1800

- Royal Storrs Haynes, Physician, 213 W. 70th St., New York, N. Y. William Booth Miller, (Init. by Swarth-more), Contracting Engineer, Wabash Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 231 Thorn St., Sewickley, Pa. Frederick Marion Nellis, Westinghouse Air Brake Co., 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Ridgewood, N. J. Charles Joseph Ramsburg, Engineer, Evanston, Ill. Edward Schreiner, Lawyer, Frick Bldo. Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5612 Howe St., Pittsburg, Pa.; Ceneral Insurance, with H. A. & A. H. Zink, 10 Frank-lin St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 912 Elm-wood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

- 1990 Richard Harold Dearborn, Head of Dept, of Electrical Engineering, Oregon Agriculture College, Cornvallis, Ore; Res. 1050 Jefferson St., Cornvallis, Ore, Gardiner Sherman Dresser, Stockbroker, Mem. John Muir & Co., 61 Broad, way, New York, N. Y.; Res. New Rochelle, N. Y. James Montgomery Gilchrist, Secretary, Federal Sign System, Lake and Des-plaines Sts., Chicago, III.; Res. 5410 Blackstone Ave. Chicago, III.; Raiph Emerson Hemstreet, Lawyer, 164 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Taracis Eugene Veates Joannes, Architect, 52 Vanderbilt Ave., New York, N. Y. Warderbilt Ave., New York, N. Y. Marie Kugena Veates Joannes, Architect, 54 Vanderbilt Ave., New York, N. Y. Marie Frederick Kellerman, Assistant Chine, Bureau of Plant Industry, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Washington, D. C. John Yughan McAdam, (Init. by Yughan, McAdam, (Init. by New Jong, President of Revolute Machines, New Stanton Palen, Genl. Mgr., Man-churia, China.



- William Wallace Patterson, Advertising, with The Christian Herald and Sunset, 337 Marquette Bldg., Chicago, Ill; Res. 1622 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill Edward Johnston Torney, Fire Insurance, 914 Merchants Exchange, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2828 Green St., San Fran-cisco, Cal.

- enjamin Richard Andrews, Teacher, Teachers' College, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. care of Mr. John Ackerman, Edgewater, N. J. John Salomon & Co., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2891 Valejo St., San Fran-cisco, Cal. Benjamin
- John
- Cal; Kes. 2091, June, Cal; cisco, Cal John Sedgewick Gay, Lawyer, 116 Fall St., Seneca Falls, N. Y.; Res. 7 Pros-pect St., Seneca Falls, N. Y. Eugene Levering Norton, Banker, Presi-dent of The Equitable Trust Co., Balti-more, Md.; Res. 4207 Greenway, Bal-timore, Md.

- more, Md.; Res. 4307 Greenway, Baltimore, Md.
 David Paine, Lawyer, with Fowler, Vann & Paine, Dillaye Memorial Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 600 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Nelson Otis Tiffany, Jr., Insurance, Masonic Life Assn., Masonic Temple, Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 214 W. Ferry St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Ezra Bailey Whitman, Civil Engineer Norton, Bird & Whitman, Baltimore, Md.; Res. 2432 N. Charles St., Baltimore, Md.

1902

- Henry Lord Chase, Real Estate, 820 Syndicate Bldg., Oakland, Cal.; Res. 35 Highland Ave., Piedmont, Cal.
 Archibald Marvine Gilbert, Civil Engineer, with Delta Land & Water Co., Milford, O.; Res. Box 1221, Boise, Id.
 William John Norton, Consulting Engin-eer, Mem. Norton, Bird & Whitman, 111 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 278 Ridge Ave., Winnetka, Ill.
 John Rea Patterson, Commercial Trucks, with Autocar Co., 23d and Market Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 324 Cynwyd Rd., Cynwyd, Pa.
- Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 324 Cynwyd Rd., Cynwyd, Pa. Jules André Smith, Artist, 2255 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 411 West End, New York, N. Y. Charles August Taussig, Lawyer, 220 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 310 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 310 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.; Charles Paddock Wales, Woods Superin-tendent, with Dare Lumber Co., Buf-falo City, N. C.; Res. Edenton, N. C.

1903

*Henry Fitch Blount, Jr., Student, d. Sept.,

- 1913. Herbert Stanley Boone, (Init. by Michi-gan), Investment Banking, with N. W. Halsey Co., 424 California St., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 2955 Ashby Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Louis Frederick Bruce, Cotton, with Vaughan & Barnes, Inc., Norfolk, Va.; Res. 914 W. Grayden Ave., Norfolk,
- Varghan & Darlies, Inc., Noriolic, Va., Res. 914 W. Grayden Ave., Noriolk, Va. Roderick David Grant, (Init. by Western Reserve), General Contractor, 2146 Cor-nell Rd., Cleveland, O.

- Robert Lyman James, Trustee Estate of L. W. James, Saratoga Springs, N. Y. Whitney Merrill, Engineer, with Merrill Bros., William St., Maspeth, N. Y.; Res. 2023 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. •Harry Frank Sommer, d. Dec. 30, 1905.

1904

1005

- William Wright Baldwin, Jr., General Agent, with N. Y., Westchester & Bos-ton R. R. Co., 180th St. and Morris Pk. Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. White Plains, N. Y.
 Harold Bruce Blount, Marshal, Assessor and Collector of Taxes Town of High-land Park, Tex.; Res. 4713 Abbott Ave., Dallas, Tex.
 Walter Eames Blount, Lawyer, Fruit
- lana Dallas, Tex. Lames -1 O
- Dallas, Tex. Walter Eames Blount, Lawyer, Fruit Grower and Officer, Blount Plow Works, Evansville, Ind.; Res. Summer, Blue-mont, Va.; Winter, Washington Ter-race, Evansville, Ind. Harry Alexander Bruce, Physician, Can. Exped. Force, A. M. C., Toronto, Can. Arthur Dutton Camp, Chemist, with Na-tional Carbon Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1337 St. Charles St., Lakewood, O. Joseph Edwards Goodrich, Contractor, Glastonbury, Ct.

- Joseph Edwards Goodrich, Contractor, Glastonbury, Ct.
 Ralph Chapman Rodgera, Instructor, Cor-nell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 406
 N. Cayura St., Ithaca, N. Y.
 Warren Ellis Schutt, Novelist, Maplecroft, Ithaca, N. Y.
 Warren Ellis Schutt, Novelist, Maplecroft, Ithaca, N. Y.
 Warren Balico Schepard, Forester and Farmer, Berlin, Ct.
 Morgan Babcock Smith, Chemical Engin-eer, Chief Chemist and Combustion En-gineer, with Detroit United Lines, 371
 Atwater St., E., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 316 Hogarth Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1006

enry Pastor Du Bois, Investment Banker, Vice-President of Engineering Securities Corp., 37 Wall St., New Henry

- BELTA UPSILO
 Son DELTA UPSILO
 York, N. Y.; Res. 104 Engle St., Englewood, N. J.
 Charles Ferguson Cook, Hydraulic Engineer, 1510 Union Bk. Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa; Res. 134 Grove Pl., Utica, N. Y.
 Jason Howard Newton, Mechanical Rubber Cook, With B. & Rubber Co., N. Brookfield, Mass.; Res. 180 Belmont Ave., Springfield, Mass.
 Robert Presson Nichols, 30 Race St., Philadelphia, Pa; Res. The Dendmar, Chilten Ave., Germantown, Pa.
 Paul Leon Pierce, Engineer, with Canadian, Cardinar, Cook, N. Y.; Res. Cornell Club, 65 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Henry Edmond Smith, Civil Engineer, Vice-President, Henry Smith & Sons, 7 E. Greman St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 150 Park Ave., Baltimore, Md.
 Wickham Curtis Taylor, Architect, 401 Citizen's Bank Bldg., Norfolk, Va.; Charles Henry Tuck, Professor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.
 Indasy Hugh Wallace, Sceretary and Treasurer, with General Rubber Goods, Nordi, Mass.; Res. Forest Gleveland, O., 1551 Columbus Rd, Cleveland, O.; Res., are of Union Club, Cleveland, O.; Res., Sith & Wesson, Purchasing Agent, Smith & Wesson, Springfield, Mass.; Res. Forest Gleveland, O., 100 Brand, Professor, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 500 Claremont St., Sorfolk, Va.; Charles Henry Tuck, Professor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.

- Fernando Aleman, General Guido 1953, Buenos Aires, Arg. Rep. Henry Emerson Davis, (Init. by Colgate), Farming, Newton, Ga. Arthur Wood Dubois, Farming and Ranch-ing, Hallstead, Pa. Robert Matison Keeney, Open Hearth Dept., Jones & Laughlin Steel Co., Woodlawn, Pa. Frank Charles Loegler, (Init. by Col-gate), Agricultural Implements, with Loegler & Ladd, 104-106 Terrace, But-falo, N. Y.; Res. 137 Hodge Ave., But-falo, N. Y. George Hartison, Phelps, 146 Ferry Ave.,
- George Harrison Phelps, 146 Ferry Ave., E. Detroit, Mich. Issac Smith West, Jr., Live Stock Farm-ing, Owner of Woodland Farms, Baton Rouge, La.

1008

- Roger Allan Baldwin, Asst. Cashier Iowa Savings Bk., Burlington, Ia.; Res. 501 N. 6th St., Burlington, Ia. Thomas Lowe Bogardus, Hardware, Mem. Bogardus & Co., Mt. Vernon, O. John Hallock Bromley, Asst. Instructor, Cornell Univ., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 6 Osborne Blk., Ithaca, N. Y.

- Osborne Blk., Ithaca, N. Y. Georges de Souza Canavarro, Forester, Smithsonian Institute, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1957 Biltmore St., Wash-ington, D. C. Abram Baldwin Chittenden, Wholesale Fur-niture, Mem. Chittenden, & Eastman Co., Burlington, Ia.; Res. Bittersweet, Pl., Burlington, Ia. Irland Davis, Lumber, Manager The Pine-Fir Co., 1004 White Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1020 Seneca St., Seattle, Wash.
- Wash.
- William Edward Harries, Landscape Archi-tect, 71 Bay St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 154 Carlton St., Toronto, Ont.

- Louis Denman Root, Manufacturing, Secretary New York Wire Cloth Co., 233 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Hartsdale, N. Y.
 Hartsdale, N. Y.
 Harold Kent Schoff, Manufacturer of Machinery, with Stow Flexible Shaft Co., 26th and Callowhill Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3312 Hamilton St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3312 Hamilton St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 350ddart, Munitions, with E. I. Du Pont de Nemours Powder Co., Carney's Point Works, Pennsgrove, Pa.; Res. 1417 Woodlawn Ave., Wilmington, Del.

1909

- Samuel Hamill Abbey, Electrical Engin-eer, with General Electric Co., Schenec-tady, N. Y.; Res. 311 Seward Pl., Schenectady, N. Y. Lawrence Gale Bennett, Lawyer, with Fish, Richardson, Herrick & Neave, 5 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 31 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 31 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Richard Evett Bishop, Engineer, with Cut-ler Hammer Mfg. Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 420 W. Onondaga St., Syracuse, N. Y.

- Res. 440 W. Onondaga St., Syracuse, Robert Earl Coulson, Lawyer, with Simp-son, Thacher & Bartlett, 62 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 45 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 50, Summers St., Dayton, O.; Res. 903 Summers St., Dayton, O.; Res. 904 Angeles, Cal.; Res. 460 N. Genmore Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Fritz Fernow, Lawyer, with Kenefick, Cooke, Mitchell & Bass, 1130 Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. Uni-versity Club, Buffalo, N. Y.; Richard Hamilton Gurley, Student, Phila-delphia Divinity School, 5000 Woodland Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 257 Har-vey St., Germantown, Pa. John Llewelyn Kuschke, (Init. by Le-high), Teacher Collegiate School, 241 W. 7th St., New York, N. Y. George Curtis Pierce, Civil Engineer, At-lantic Natl. Bank Bldg., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. Hotel Burbridge, Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. Hotel Burbridge, Jacksonville, Fla.; Charles Wheeler, Lawyer, Corning,

- Iantic Nati. Bank Bldg., Jacksonville,
 Fla.: Res. Hotel Burbridge, Jacksonville, Fla.
 John Charles Wheeler, Lawyer, Corning,
 N. Y.; Res. 214 Wall St., Corning.

1010

- Bertram Poore Floyd, Building Superin-tendent, with Aberthaw Construction Co., 8 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Man-chester, Mass.

- Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Manchester, Mass.
 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Manchester, Mass.
 Sargent Glenn Hoffman, Ranching, Fruit, Geyserville, Cal.
 Henry Andrew Kiep, Jr., Mem. Moore & Co., 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 247 80th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Chauncey Carrol Owen, (Init. by Stanford), Rancher; Res. 345 N. El Molino Ave., Pasadena, Cal.
 John Walter Smith, Architect, with Norton & Bird, 111 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1500 Park Ave., Baltimore, Md.
 Samuel Charles Stocker, Engineer, with Dodge Mfg. Co., Mishawaka, Ind.; Res. 501 Edgewater Dr., Mishawaka, Ind.

Digitized by Google

- John Philip Swift, Live Stock Commission Merchant, Mem. Swift & Henry, 142 Live Stock Exch., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 48 E. 55th St., Kansas City, Mo. Harold Franklin Welch, Machine Tools, with Niles Bement Pond Co., 11 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 538 West-field Ave., Westfield, N. J.

IOII

- Frederick Huey Bird, Traveling Engineer, with American Steel Fels, 1140 McCormick Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4728 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Ralph Edgar Chapman, Marine Contracting and Engineering, with Merritt & Chapman Derrick and Wrecking Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4 Tennis Court, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Rippon Hogan, Steel Manufacturer, Mem. of Hogan & Son, 373 Pearl St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 29 Highland Ave., Montclair, N. J.
 David Austin Howard, Engineer, 300 Municipal Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. The Wyoming Apt., Washington, D. C.
 Robert Quinton Keasbey, Insurance Broker, with Brewster & Co., 55 Liberty

- D. C. Robert Quinton Keasbey, Insurance Broker, with Brewster & Co., 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 31 Union St., Montclair, N. J. Herbert Ray Lafferty, Manufacturer, with Red Jacket Mfg. Co., Davenport, Ia.; Res. 38 Oak Lane, Davenport, Ia.; Norman Langley McLeod, Consulting En-gineer, with Norton & Bird, 111 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5308 Greenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill. James Santee McNett, (Init. by Toronto), Physician, 118 Adams Ave., Endicott, N. Y.

- Alfred Smith Meldrum, Mechanical Engineer, with Ford Motor Co., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 439 S. Rebecca St., Pitts-burg, Pa.
- burg, Pa. John Henry Nugent, Physician, Southamp-ton, R. I. Henry Blodgett Warren, 502 Sheridan Rd.,
- Waukegan, Ill.

1912

- Harold Selden Bennett, Graduate Student, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 1 Grove Pl., Ithaca, N. Y. Lennox Blanchard Birckhead, Manufactur-ing with Bucyrus Co., S. Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 251 Oneida St., Milwaukee, Wis.
- wis.; Res. 251 Oneida SL, Milwaukee, Wis.
 Arthur Gleason Bogardus, Consulting Engineer, with Fuchs & Lang Mfg. Co., 119 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 61 Hawthorne Ave., East Orange, N. J.
 Curtis Delano, Mechanical Engineer, with Submarine Signal Co., 255 Atlantic Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 105 Harvard St., Newtonville, Mass.
 Jacob Paul Dold, Packing Business, with Dold Packing Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 363 Richmond Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Sidney Randolph Dresser, Power Engineer, with The United Electric Light & Power Co., 130 E. 15th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 294 Greene Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Leslie Flood, with Oxweld Acetylene Co.,

- Leslie Flood, with Oxweld Acetylene Co., 3590 Jasper Pl., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4937 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, Ill.

- Arthur Jacob Messner, Hotel, Mem. Messner & Swenson, Powers Hotel, Rochester, N. Y.
 Frank Moore, Mem. Moore & Co., 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1457 Dean St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Karl Erwin Pfeiffer, with Maryland State Board of Forestry, Baltimore, Md.
 Harry Edwin Smith, (Init. by De Pauw), Professor, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4504 16th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash.
 William Albert White, Construction Divi-sion City of Chicago, Ill.; Room 402, City Hall, Chicago, Ill.

1913

- Tristan Antell, Stock Brokerage, with Hayden, Stone & Co., 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 511 8th Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Russell Lawrence Beatty, Mining Engin-eer, with Miami Copper Co., Miami, Ariz.
- <text><text><text><text><text><text>

- Arthur Murray Acheson, Bonds, with Har-ris, Forbes & Co., 56 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Ardsley-on-Hudson, N. Y. Charles Kingman Bassett, Secretary, Buf-falo Meter Co., 2920 Main St., Buf-falo, N. Y.; Res. 691 W. Ferry St., Buffalo, N. Y. Frederick Perley Bills, Student: Res. 53 Washington Sq., New York, N. Y.

- BELTA UPSILO
 BALTA UPSILO
 Linton Hart, Civil Engineer, with Johns-Manville Co., New York, N. Y.; Res, Age Jamaica Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Arthur Sherman Hoyt, Bond Business, care of William Saloman & Co., Chicago, II.; care of H. T. Holtz & Co., 39 S. La Salle St., Chicago, III.
 Emmrich David Lamb, Student; Res. 2626 Garfield St., Washington, D. C.
 Wewis Richardson Puffer, Business, with J. W. Bishop Co., 683 Atlantic Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 198 Mt. Vernon St., Wilbur Preston Richardson, Chemist, with Hinckley, Fibre Co., Hinckley, N. Y.; Res. of Main St., Concord, Mass.
 Mbert Lawrence Schoff, Refining, with Atlantic Refining Co., Philadelphia, Pa., Res. 3418 Baring St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Mgward Joseph Schroeter, Mechanical Engine, Marion, O.; Res. "The Plaza," East Center St., Marion, O.
 Charles Leslie Turley, Manufacturing, with CP Pertsmouth Engine Co., Portsmouth, O. Stackiston, Canton, O.; Res. 1517 E. Backiston, Canton, O.; Res. 1517 E. Backiston, Canton, O.; Res. 1517 E.

Arthur Ayling Blue, with Midvale Steel Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 59 Bram-ford St., Jamaica, N. Y. Anson Luman Clark, Res. Mercersburg,

Pa.

- Pa. Eldon Francis Colie, Student; Res. 6 Claremont Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Stanley Coville, with W. Atlee Burpee Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1836 Cali-fornia St., N. W., Washington, D. C. Robert Davis Edwards, Sced Business, with W. Atlee Burpee & Co., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 4723 Cedar Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. Francis Ford, Student; Cornell Medical School; Res. 110 E. 131st St., New York, N. Y. Donald George MacVicar, Dry Goods, with
- School: Res. 110 E. 131st St., New York, N. Y. Donald George MacVicar, Dry Goods, with Lord & Taylor, 38th St. and Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 20 Lloyd Rd., Montclair, N. J. George Robinson Phipps. Res. 142 Dor-chester Rd. Buffalo, N. Y. Earl Raymond Ryder, with Goodman Mfg. Co., 48 Halstead St., Chicago, Ill. Res. 4848 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill. Donald Tennyson Stanton, Business, with Dodge Bros., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 195 Midbury Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1016

Robert Sturtevant Bassett, 2017 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 691 W. Ferry St., Buffalo, N. Y.

- Buffalo, N. Y. Peter Hoffman Birckhead, Student; Res. 251 Oneida St., Milwaukce, Wis. Harry John Flood, Jr., Student. Chicago University, Chicago, III. John Francis Gallagher. (Init. by Penn. State). Salesman. P. O. Box 966 Colo-rado Springs, Col. Laurens Hammond, Student; Res. 345 N. Las Solana St., Pasadena, Cal. Ronald Hart, with Goodyear Tire & Rub-ber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 423 E. Market St., Akron, O.

- Mario Laso, Student; Res. 33 W. 51st St., New York, N. Y. Loftus Gray Lorenzen, Advertising, Pitu-burgh Post-Sun, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 1538 Kenilworth Ave., Chicago, Ill William Post Nugent, Res. Southampton,

- William Post Nugent, Res. Southampton, L. I.
 Robert Nelson Olin, Student; Res. 91 Livingston St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Weyland Pieiffer, Res. P. O. Box, 58 Scarsdale, N. Y.
 Daniel Frederick Potter, Jr., with Robert-son Cataract Electric Co., 147 W. Mo-hawk St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 485 Au-burn Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Ernest William Sauer, Merchandise Broker, with Runkle & Peacock, Inc., 116 Durango St., El Paso, Tex.; Res. 1401 Hawthorne St., El Paso, Tex.; Hawthorne St., El Paso, Tex.
 Herbert Snyder, Masser, St. Mark's School, Southborough, Mass.; Res. 314 University Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.

1017

- Alexander Giencairn Acheson, Student; Res. Ardsley-on Hudson, N. Y. Henrik Antell, Student; Res. 511 8th Are., Brooklyn, N. Y. David Beale, Student; Res. Brookline,
- Ave. Brooklyn, N. Y.
 David Beale, Student; Res. Brookline, Mass.
 David Burpee, Seedsman, with W. Atlee Burpee & Co., 5th and Buttonwood Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Fordhook Farms, Doylestown, Pa.
 Washington Atlee Burpee, Jr., Seedsman, 475-85, N. 5th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Fordhook Farms, Doylestown, Pa.
 Robert Upton Carr, Student; Res. 35 Windsor Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 William Frederick Dohrmann, Student, 6th and Garrard Sts., Covington, Ky.
 James Leland Edwards, Student; Res. 103 Lafayette Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 John Knapp Herrick, Farming at Iron-dequoit, N. Y., care of Geo. Dishy; Res. 325 Lucas Ave., Kingston, N. Y.
 Sidney Preswick Howell, Student; Res. 201 Prospect St., Ithaca, N. Y.
 Henry Elcox Leonard, Student; Res. 17 Hawthorne Ave., East Orange, N. J.
 Daniel Chauncey McCoy, Student; Res. 45 Lee Ave., Yonkers, N. Y.
 William Wallace Robertson, Jr., Student; Res. 304 Goundry St., North Tona-wanda, N. Y.
 Donal Bain Vall, Student; Res. 141 Heights Rd., Ridgewood, N. J.
 Guy Brown Wiser, Student; Res. 141 Heights Adve., South Bend, Ind.

1918

- Edwin John Haupt, Student; Res. 525 Mc-Alpine Ave., Cincinnati, O. Arthur Lewis Hoffman, Student; Res. 603 Hoffman St., Elmira, N. Y. Carlos Lazo. Student; Res. 33 W. 51st St., New York, N. Y. Donald James Nightingale, Student, (Init. by New York); Res. 817 West End Ave., New York, N. Y. Ralph Chapman Van Horn, Student; Res. 712 W. Grav St., Elmira, N. Y. Sidney Sardus Warner, Student; Res. Wel-lington, O.
- - lington, O. 1919

Charles Nott Baker, Jr., Student; Res. Selkirk, N. Y.



John Wright deForest, Student; Res. 79 Rawson Rd., Brookline, Mass.
George Earl Gillespie, Student; Res. 266 Goundry St., North Tonawanda, N. Y.
John Mortimer Gleason, Student; Res. 228 Franklin St., Grand Haven, Mich.
Harry Irving Howard, Student; Res. 408 "The Wyoming," Washington, D. C.
William Morgan Kendall, Student; Res. 407 Norwood Ave., Buifalo, N. Y.
Ross McKean Preston, Student; Res. 302 Stewart Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.

Robert Huber Schroeter, Student; Res. 581 E. Center St., Marion, O. Henry Spahr Small, Student; Res. 163 E. Market St., York, Pa. James Bentley Wilson, Student; Res. 872 Niagara St., Buffalo, N. Y.

1990

Aaron VanDuzer Wallace, Jr., Student; Res. 6 Golden Hill Ave., Goshen, N. Y.

Digitized by Google

۰. . • ...

.

DE PAUW CHAPTER

De Pauw University, Greencastle, Ind.

Established April 2, 1887; 35 Classes; 249 Members.

1885

Thomas Morris Guild, Clergyman, Peru, Ind.

1886

James Mahlon Lewis, Clergyman, Sandwich, Ill.

1887

*William La Berne Laufman, Clergyman. d. Sept., 1908. Elmer Elsworth Meredith, Lawyer, d.

- *Elmer
- July 28, 1897. John Fielding Meredith, Lawyer, a. John Fielding Meredith, Lawyer and President Delaware County Abstract, Title and Loan Co., Spilker Blk., Mun-cie, Ind.; Res. 1021/2 N. Walnut St., Muncie, Ind.

1888

*Milton Daniel Carey, Lawyer, d. May 11,

1900. Ross Smiley Ludlow. Supt. Fairview Park, Union Traction Co., Traction Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.

1880

Raymond Clarence Best, Title Examiner, with The Riverside Abstract Co., 765 Eighth St., Riverside, Cal.; Res. 611 Lemon St., Riverside, Cal. William Addy Boyd, Clergyman, Jackson-ville, Ill.

Charles Clemon Deam, Druggist, Buffton,

Ind. John Franklin Robertson, Physician, 2313 F. Michigan St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 65 N. Ritter St., Indanapolis, Ind.

1800

Winfred Eugene Baldwin. Physician, 462 Orange St., Newark, N. J. *Ralph William Best, Horticulturist, d. July 5, 1008. William Oliver Bowers, Teacher, 203 N. High St., Munice, Ind. Watt Ernest Hull, Farmer, Jewel City, Kan

- Kan.
- John William Sluss, Physician, 217 New-ton Claypool Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2265 N. Meridian St., Indianapolis. Ind. 1801

*Frederick John Bartlett, Lawyer, d. Feb.

8, 1914. Howard Milton Briceland, Editor, with Chicago Tribune, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 334 E. 55th St., Chicago, Ill. George Alexander Caldwell, Supt. De-

- catur Bridge Co., Decatur, Ill.; Res. 245 North St., Decatur, Ill. *Edgar Everett Rhodes, d. Dec. 14, 1914-Edward Eillis Sluss, Lawyer, 700 Fletcher Savings & Trust Bidg., Indianapolis. Ind.; Res. 2854 Central Ave., Indian-apolis, Ind. Frank Monroe Smith, Sec. Indiana Asso-ciation of Manufacturers and Commerce, 1053 Lemcke Annex. Indianapolis. Ind.;
- 1053 Lemcke Annex, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2336 N. Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind.

1802

Fenton Whitlock Booth, Lawyer, Marshall, 111.

- III. Frank Caldwell, Colonization in Rio Grande Delta, San Benito, Tex. Harry Ellsworth Cole, Journalist, Editor Barabee Daily and Weekly News, 908 Ash St., Baraboo, Wis.; Res. 408 Oak St., Baraboo, Wis.; Res. 408 Oak St., Baraboo, Wis.; Alton H. Evans, Merchant, Evans Dry Goods, Clothing and Shoe Store, Spice-land, Ind. *David Penn McLeod, Real Estate, d. Ian. 15. 1861.

- Jan. 15, 1895. Alvin Otis Royse, Journalist, Evanston, Ill.; Res. 3827 Gladys Ave., Evanston, TII.
- Ozora Thompson Sharp, Farmer, Gaston, Ind.

1893

Frank Evans, Farmer, Fayette, Miss. James Morton Hamilton, Morgantown, Ind.

*William Wright Lewis.

- William Wright Lewis.
 Frederick Prass Stauffer, Teacher, Lincoln High School, Portland, Ore.; Res. 607 Ellis Ave., Portland, Ore.
 John Slavens, Lawyer, Platte City, Mo.; Res. R. F. D. 2, Platte City, Mo.
 William Adolphus Thornburg, Mgr. Holderfield Supply Co., 1901 E. Jackson St., Muncie, Ind.; Res. 652 N. Elm St., Muncie, Ind.

- Melville Thurston Cook, Professor, Rut-gers College, Plant Pathologist, New Jersey Agricultural Experiment Station, New Brunswick, N. J. Albert Burr Crane, Farmer, Zionsville, I.e.
- Ind.

- Ind. Lewis Frederick Dimmitt, Clergyman, Pastor, M. E. Church, Galesburg, Ill. Thomas William Field, Lawyer, 1301 Howell St., Lafayette, Ind. Edward Benjamin Raub, Lawyer, Vice-President, Indianapolis Life Ins. Co., Board of Trade Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2855 N. Pennsylvania St., Indianapolis, Ind. *Ered Stanley. Merchant d. Feb. 22
- *Fred Stanley, Merchant, d. Feb. 22, 1894.



- Ernest Marshall Conrad, Physician, 2124 Meridian St., Anderson, Ind.
 Simeon Ryerson Johnson, Physician, Divernon, Ill.
 William Elliott Life, Factory Superin-tendent, Oneida Communty, Ltd., Ken-wood, N. Y.
 Emerson Everett Schnepp, Lawyer, 800-3 Times Bidg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 2843 Lafayette Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
 Zerah Carter Smith, Farmer, R. F. D. 3, Lebanon, Ind.

- Alexander Black, Ft. Defiance, Ariz. Oscar Charles Haas, Clergyman, Pas-tor M. E. Church, 432 Main St., Mt. Vernon, Ind. George Wilmer Keisling, Clergyman, Lar-will, Ind.

- will, Ind.
 Charles Philip Keller, Superintendent Public Schools, Brazil, Ind.
 Kenton Valerous Kibble, Physician and Professor Texas Christian University, Ft. Worth, Tex.; Res. 715 W. Lenda St., Ft. Worth, Tex.; Clergyman, Pastor M. E. Church, Whitewater, Wis
 Frank Mann Life, Dean of Muncie Normal Inst., Muncie, Ind.
 Edward Sherwood Meade, Professor University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa; Res. Longlands Farm, Holicong, Pa. Pa.
- Henry Arthur Rayburn, Bookkeeper, Kokomo, Ind. Benjamin E.
- komo, 1nd.
 Benjamin E. Rowe, Wholesale Grocer, with Rowe-Fawcett Co., 128 W. Main St., New Albany, Ind.; Res. 519 E. Main St., New Albany, Ind.
 *Oliver Harrison Wood, Manufacturer.

1897

- Fred Curtis Blackwelder, Physician, 603 N. Monroe St., Litchfield, Ill. *Bert Vanmeter Bolles, Druggist, d. Feb. Physician, 603
- *Bert Vanmeter Bolles, Druggist, a. Feu. 8, 1898. Edgar Lee Davis, Real Estate, with A. J. Meyer & Co., 136 E. Market St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2263 N. Dela-ware St., Indanapolis, Ind. Thomas Newell Ewing, Clergyman, Pas-tor Centenary M. E. Church, Terra Haute Ind.
- Haute, Ind. David Sherrill Hulfish, Banker, 19 Wiede-marck St., London, England. *Join Ellington La Hines, Journalist, d.

- John Ellington La Hines, Journalist, d. Oct. 7, 1914.
 Walter Montroville McGaughey, Physician, Surgeon for New York Central Lines, Greencastle, Ind.
 Saint Paul Poynter, Journalist, Editor Sullivan "Times," Sullivan, Ind.
 Joseph Reynolds Raub, Secretary Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2911 N. Penn. St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2911 N. Penn. St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 William Albert Riley, Professor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.: Res 205 Fairmount Ave., Ithaca, N. Y.:
 William John Sandy, Physician, 231 E. Morgan St., Martinsville, Ind.
 Francis Calvin Tilden, Librarian and Professor, De Pauw University, Greencastle, Ind.

- fessor, De castle, Ind.

1808

- Charles Miller Culp, Accountant, with Lume & Lume Lumber Co., 213 N. Third St., Walla Walla, Wash.; Res. 642 University St., Walla Walla, Wash. Willard Beharrell Gemmill, Lawyer and State Senator, Mem. Charles & Gem-mill, 515-518 Glass Blk., Marion, Ind. Res. 722 W. Second St., Marion, Ind. James Peter Hughes, Lawyer and Cr-cuit Court Judge, Greencastle, Ind.

1899

- Herbert Le Sourd Creek, Associate Pro-fessor, University of Illinois, Cham-paign, Ill.; Res. 501 W. High St., Ur-

- Herbert Le Sourd Creek, Associate rro-fessor, University of Illinois, Cham-paign, Ill.; Res. 501 W. High St., Ur-bana, Ill.
 George Elbert Farrar, Clergyman, M. E. Church, N. Y. Conference, N. Y. Dis-trict; Res. Mt. Kisco, N. Y.
 Charles Farrow Kimball, Steel Business, with Carnegie Steel Co., 427 Carnegie Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa., Res. 214 N.
 Highland Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa., Iasse Burdette Little, Lawyer, 609-12 Law Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1810 Park Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.
 William Morton McCoy, State Senator, New Mexico Legislature, Santa Fe, N. M., and Traveling Salesman for Fitts Mfg. Co., Pueblo, Col.; Res. Mountain-air, N. M.
 Charles Weeborn Richards, Lawyer, Mem. Weir, Ritter & Richards, Lawyer, Mem. Weir, Ritter & Richards, Lawyer, Mem. Weir, Ritter & Richards, Jay Merchants Bk. Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Graceland Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Jonathan Perry Wolf, Physician, New Market, Ind.

1000

- Robert Arthur Cushman, Physician and Surgeon, 116 S. Main St., Princeton, Ind.; Res. 627 N. Main St., Princeton, Ind
- Ind. Fred Walker Davis, Teacher, Elwood Pub-lic Schools, Elwood, Ind.; Res. 714 S. A. St., Elwood, Ind. Charleton Theodore Peck, Lawyer, care of W. M. Peck, Sherman, Tex. Dan Pyle, Lawyer, 721 J. M. S. Bldg. South Bend, Ind.; Res. 728 Leland Ave., South Bend, Ind. Perley John Rose, Clergyman, 703 N. Vanburen St., Litchfield, Ill. *William Charles Small, Student, d. May 21, 1807.

- 23, 1897.

1001

- Earl H. Blakely, Prop. Blakely Granite Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2615
 N. Illinois St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 John William Foreman, Principal High School, Vincennes, Ind.
 John Luther Ivey, Clergyman, Pastor, La-favette St. M. E. Church, 296 Lafayette St., Salem, Mass.
 Edward Orton Little, Physician, Kramer, Ind.
- Ind.
- William McCrory Neal, Virginia City, Mont.
- Mont. Curtis C. New. Auditor, with American Sheet & Tin Plate Co., Monesson, Pa. Harley Leroy Overdeer. Clergyman, Pas-tor Simpson M. F. Church, Ft. Wayne, Ind.

.

William Albert Slick, Lawyer, Mem. Slick & Slick, Union Trust Bldg., South Bend, Ind.; Res. 114 Marquette Ave., South Bend, Ind.

1903

Jesse Clifford Davis, Farmer, R. F. D. 2, Walla Walla, Wash. Walter Lyle Dunning, Dentist, Ottumwa,

Ia.

Lawrence Ellis, Merchant, with Bullock's Department Store, Los Angeles, Cal John Rupert Gregory, County Surveyor aud Enginger of Warren County, Wil-

and Engineer of Warren County, Wil-liamsport, Ind. Homer Pearson Ivey, Clergyman, Pastor M. E. Church, Indiana Harbor, Ind. Cyrus Eldwin Richards, Teacher, Public Schools, Jeffersonville, Ind. Walter Karr Scott, Asst. Cashier Iowa State Bank, Mt. Ayr, Ia. Charles Harrison Smith, Clergyman, M. E. Church, Peru, Ind. Charles Sudranski, Physician, Green-castle. Ind.

Charles Sudranski, Physician, Groca-castle, Ind. Herbert Corwin Taylor, Clerk, Greens-burg, Ind.

1003

William Edgar Arnett, Rancher, Columbia

Falls, Mont.
 Falls, Mont.
 Charles Earl Day, Bookkeeper, with Union Stock Yards, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1054
 W. Garfield Bldg., Chicago, Ill.;
 Melvin Ellis, Physician and Surgeon, 232
 Consolidated Realty Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 945 Orange St., Los Angeles,

George Peter Michel, Clergyman, Pastor M. E. Church, 815 Jefferson St., Buf-falo, N. Y. Samuel Carter Sayers, Merchant, Pro-prietor Sayer's Book Store, Greencastle, Ind. George Distuic Science

George Phillip Schwin, Journalist and Postmaster, Editor "The Covington Friend," Covington, Ind.

1004

James Henry Fudge, Assistant Manager, with M. Born Dry Goods Store, Great Bend, Ind.; Res. 1618 O'Dell St., Great Bend, Ind. Edwin Hoops Gibson, Clergyman, First Congregational Church, Hanover Cen-ter, Mass. William Raymond Hickman, Lumber Sales Manager, with Nicola, Stone & Myers Co., Cleveland, O. John Marion Kreag, Farmer, Cicero, Ind. Reed Alexander Letsinger, Lawyer, Mem. Letsinger & Letsinger, Bloomfield, Ind. Ernest Edward Lidikay, Salesman, with Ely & Walker Dry Goods Co., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 6030 Berlin Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Merrel H. Taylor, Physician, Macy, Ind.

1905

George Franklin Baker, Jr., Ass't City Engineer, Room 8, City Hall, Dayton, O.: Res. Y. M. C. A., Dayton, O. Morris Benjamin Dewey, Policeman, 1068 JR St., Detroit, Mich.

Robert Franklin Parsons, Merchant, with

Vanmeter & Co., Bloomfield, Ind. Lee Tucker, Farmer, Jamestown, Ind. Bernard Franklin Williams, Druggist, Bloomington, Ind.

1006

- Robert Lewis Renick, obert Lewis Renick, Banker, with Farmers State Guaranty Bank, Nava-
- Farmers State Guaranty Bank, Nava-sota, Tex. Jesse Dwight Sallee, Teacher and Lecturer, Lowell High School, 62 James Ave., Lowell, Mass. Res. 310 Pine St., Lowell, Mass. Phillip Albert Sandy, Farmer, Cloverdale,
- Ind.
- Ralph Aaron Sandy, Farmer, Cloverdale, Ind.

- Ind. Cecil Earl Smith, Bond Salesman, with Investors Syndicate, Minneapolis, Mina.; Res, Elwood, Ind. Harry Edwin Smith, Professor, Univ. of Washington, Seattle, Wash. Edward Carl Watson, Teacher, Short-ridge High School, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 2219 N. Alabama St., Indian-apolis, Ind.

1907

Thomas G. Salem, Ind. Durham, Farmer, North

- Salem, Ind. Willis Stanley Gibson, Physician, 2431 Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill. Chergyman, d. Nov. 6,
- *Cloyd Hershey, Clergyman, d. Nov. 6, 1008.

- 1008.
 *John Edward Klenck.
 *John Edward Klenck.
 *John Edward Klenck.
 Perry Reed, Freight Solicitor, P. C. C. & St. L. Ry, 72 W. Adams St., Chicago, III.; Res. 5232 Hutchinson St., Chicago, III.
 John Walter Sale, Chemist, U. S. Department of Agriculture, Washington, D. C.; Res. No. 9, The Washington, Washington, D. C.
 Eugene Taylor, Assistant Professor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis. Carl A. Tucker, Farmer, Lizton, Ind. Thomas Fred Williams, Clergyman, Plainfield, Ind.

- Plainfield, Ind.

1908

- Chester E. Dove, Osteopathic Physician, Dion Bldg., Glendive, Mont.; Res. 402 E. Berry St., Glendive, Mont. Albert Hausman Kessler, Loan Clerk, with C. E. Shoemaker & Co., Lewistown, C. E. Mont.
- Mont. Carleton H. Mann, Orchardist, Proprie-tor Cloudcroft Orchards, Omak, Wash. Roy Willard Rawlings, Farmer and Manu-facturer, with Ninigret Milling Co., Wyoming, R. I. James Sanford Rickards, Teacher, Public Schools, Ft. Louderdale, Fla.

- Frank L. Alford, Auditor, with Levy Bros. and U. S. Bank Note Co., Indian-apolis, Ind.; Res. 1112 Central Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Carl Stephens Ell, Assistant Dean Co-operative Engineering School, 316 Huntington Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 206 Metropolitan Ave., Roslindale, Mass. Mass.



.

- Bugene A. Gilmore, Bankers Certificate Service Co., Livingston Bldg., Bloom-ington, Ill.
 Barl B. Hill, R. R. 8, Box 96, Broad Rip-
- ple, Ind. K. K. 6, Box 90, Broad Rep-ple, Ind. Jacob William Holderman, Baseball Player, with Milwaukee club of the American Association, Milwaukee, Wis. Harry O. Penland, Hartford City, Ind. Lee E. Strong, Physician, 930 W. 31st St., Indianapolis, Ind.

1010

- Willey Brown. Arthur Clinton Cornell, Reporter for Los Angeles Office of Bradstreet Co., Box 295, Los Angeles, Cal. Wendell Phillip Cotton, Physician and Proprietor Ashland Drug Store, Ash-
- Proprietor Ashland Drug Store, Aah-land, Mont. Charles Rannells Gibson, Farmer, Han-over Centre, Mass. Clinton Nelson Harris, Horticulturist, also representing Air Tight Steel Tank Co., of Pittsburg, Pa., Box 21, R. R. 1, Rogers, Ark. Ivan Allen Hill, Dentist, with Drs. Smith Bros., 9 Chowringhee Rd., Calcutta, India.

- Bros., 9 Chowringhee Rd., Calcutta, India. Harry Franklin Hughes, Teacher, High School, Greencastle, Ind. Ralph Curtis Manne, Orchardist, Pro-prietor Cloudscroft Orchards, Omak, Wash. Clyde Webster Raub, Banker, with Bank of Chalmers, Chalmers, Ind. Waiter Freemont Reagan, Teacher, High School, Brazil, Ind. Clarence Arthur Shake, Clergyman, Grand-view, Ind.

- Clarence Arthur Snake, Griggman, Charley, Ind. William Bristol Slaughter, Mechanical En-gineer, Los Angeles County Hall of Records, Los Angeles, Cal. Roy Albert Whisnand, Teacher, High School, Richmond, Ind.; Res. Main St., Richmond, Ind.

IOII

- Elmer Edward Bills, 719 Univ. Ave., Laramie, Wyo. Roy Ritchio Dewey, Farmer, Cicero, Ind. Charles Rannels Gibson, Farmer, R. R. 5, Jacksonville, Ill. Robert Judd Grove, Couer D'Aline, Id. Roger Hoyt Hardin, Farmer, Greenfield, Ind.
- Ind.
- Parker Pollard Jordan, Y. M. C. A. Sec-retary, University of Colorado, Boulder, Col.
- Col.
 Harry Burba Matthews, Confectionery, with Geo. Haas & Sons, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. New Harcourt Hotel, San Francisco, Cal.
 Robert Brown Montgomery.
 Ralph Earle Smith, Merchant, with H. B. Smith & Sons, Moran, Kan.
 Ernest Marsh Venun, Banker, 1st National Bank, Vennum, Ill.

1912

- Roy Edgar Alford, Mapleton, N. D. E. G. Aubrey, Mail Carrier, Indianapolis, Ind.
- Harry Fairchild, Box 362, Leadville, Col. Clarence Lester Hawker, Farmer, R. R. 5, Jacksonville, Ill.

- George Birch Hughes, with American Bridge Co., Gary, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Gary, Ind. Ralph Nelson Jean, Poultry Merchant, with C. W. Jean. Co., Oakland City, Jed.
- Ind
- Merrill Otis Lester, Pastor M. E. Church, Carmel, Cal. John Spears McNaughton, New Lebanon,
- Ind. Randolph Churchill Patton, Fruit Grower,

- Randolph Churchill Patton, Fruit Grower, Orange, Cal.
 Benjamin Harrison Ragle, Medical Stu-dent, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 109 Lexington St., E. Bos-ton, Mass.
 Arthur Sawyer, Insurance, with Indian-apolis Life Insurance Co., 317-312 Board of Trade Bildg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind.
 John Dimmitt Swain, Salesman, with Union Carbide Sales Co., Peoples Gas Bildg., Chicago, Ill; Res. 6449 Uni-versity Ave., Chicago, Ill; Russell Plemon Walker, Y. M. C. A., Secretary, Indianapolis Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Dale Wolf, Sccretary, Y. M. C. A., Phila-delphia, Pa.

1013

- Charles Bernard Austin, Fruit Rancher, Avalon Orchards, Kuma, Id.
 Otto Roy Beyler, Law Student, North-western University, Chicago, Ill; Res. Sheridan Rd. 4806, Chicago, Ill.
 William Edward Block, Graduate Stu-dent, Princeton University, Princeton, N. J.
 Harry Hudson Calvert, School Superin-tendent, Wadesville, Ind.
 Ivan Chandler Clearwater, Cost Account-ant, with Illinois Steel Co., Gary, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Gary, Ind.
 Herbert Russell Morin, Chemist, with In-ternational Chemical Co., 3140 S. Canal St., Chicago, Ill; Res. 321 N. Grove Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Arthur Elbridge Tobey, Civil Engineer, with Hanson Construction Co., 70 Kilby St., Boston, Mass.; Res. W. Han-over, Mass.
 Gienn Cove Worthington, Merchant, Pro-prietor of Branch 5-10 and 25 cent Store of S. H. Kress & Co., Fayetteville, N. C.

- Richard Hamilton Barnes, Lumber Busi-ness, Atkinson, Neb. Irving Frederic Brown, Mechanical En-gineer, 101 S. 10th St., Newark, N. J. Ralph Frederick Dimmitt, Asst. Chemist, with Imperial Oil Co., Sarnia, Ontario,
- Gan. Giles Wilkinson Gray, Teacher, High School, Monticello, Ind. Perry Arthur McCain, Teacher, Ben Davis, Ind.; Res. R. F. D. 2, Indian-apolis, Ind. Comparis O'Brien, Alamosa, Col. apolis, Ind. Emmet Francis O'Brien, Alamosa, Col. Edwin Fletcher Shake, Clergyman, Rock-

- Edwin Fletcher Snake, Clergyman, Rock-port, Ind. Clifford Chaffee Taylor, Superintendent of Schools, Waterman, Ill. Henry Bayliss Thompson, Salesman, Day-ton Power and Light Co., Xenia, O.; Res. 509 S. Detroit St., Xenia, O.

- Alvin Glenwood Athens, Student, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Md; Res. 1529 N. Broadway, Baltimore, Md.
- Jacob Errett Brickert, Automobiles, Fredericksburg, Va. Joseph Loren Elliott, Farmer, Wabash.
- Ind.
- Charles Arthur Jean, Wholesale Merchant, Poultry and Eggs, Worthington, Ind. Charles Boaz McCullough, Student; Res. Columbus, Ind.

- LeRoy Oliver McLeod, Farmer, MacLeod Farm, Browns Valley, Ind. J. James Metz, Foreman, with Sanitary Can Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Ben
- Can Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Ben Davis, Ind.
 Ralph Carleton Minton, Student, Butler College, Irvington, Ind.; Res. 3621 Ashland Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Clarence Douglas Spencer, Manager, Spen-cer's 5 and ro cent Store, Frankfort, Ind.; Res. 1051 E. Clinton St., Frank-fort, Ind.

James Russell Austin, Express Agent,

- Tuscola, III. erschell Teal Boren, Student, Still School of Osteopathy, Kirksville, Mo.; Res. Princeton, Ind. Herschell Still
- kes. Frinceton, Ind. Louis Jacob Bremer, Law Student, North-western University, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4806 Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill.; Perm. Add., Danville, Ill. Lester Barl Keller, Teacher, Decatur High School, Decatur, Ind.; Res. Decatur, Y.-d
- Ind.
- Ind.
 Leslie Miller, Student, Boston School of Theology, Boston, Mass.; Res. 511 E. Swayzee St., Marion, Ind.
 Donald Wesley Parkin, Y. M. C. A., In-dianapolis. Ind.; Res. 2916 Rader St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Robert Edward Williams, Student; Res. Madison. Ind.
- Madison, Ind.

1017

- Claude Lesla Chastain, Business, with Ingals Stone Co., Bedford, Ind.; Res. 714 N. Q. St., Bedford, Ind. James Occi Hanner, Rosedale, Ind.; Res. Bloomingdale, Ind.

- Goodsell Warren Herron, Student; Res. Greencastle, Ind. Samuel Girld Howard, Student; Res.
- Clermont, Ind. Russell Glen Isenbarger, Student; Res. Lynn, Ind. Barl H. Jarrard, Student; Res. Greens-burg, Ind.
- burg, Ind. Joyce Moser, Student; Res. Cloverdale, Ind.
- Raymond Harrison Northway, Student; Res. Knightsville, Ind. Ernest Roy Porter, Druggist, Culver, Ind. Samuel Purdue, Student; Res. Newburg,
- Ind. Ray Wilfred Roberson, with Roberson Coal Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 3325 N. Jersey St., Indianapolis, Ind. Ralph Herold Shafer, Student; Res. Elk-
- hart, Ind. Willard B. Singleton, Student; Res. Bloom-ington, Ill.

- Carl Clinton Helm, c/o First Reg't Band, Ind. N. G., Fort Harrison, Ind.; Res. Marion, Ind.
- Marion, Ind. Simeon Eldridge Leland, Jr., Student; Res. Madison, Ind. Wendell Gladetone Lewellen, Student; Res.
- Juncie, Ind.
- Hollis Lyon Logue, Student; 324 W. Wil-liams St., Ft. Wayne, Ind. Lewis Gard Meyers, Student; Res. Ko-

- 1010
- Millard Edwin Ailes, Student; Res. Bour-bon, Ind. bon, Ind. Earl Cranston Chandler, Student; Res.
- Pennville, Ind. Warren Finley Cook, Student; Res. La
- arren Crosse, Inu. 4- Layrue Tud Claude Plahie, Student; Res.

- Claude Layrue Flahie, Student; Res. Pennville, Ind. Volney Blaine Fowler, Student; Res. 803 S. Gallatin St., Marion, Ind. Harold Mount Middleton, Student; Res. Crete, Ind. Albert Summerfield Welch, Student, Res. 3732 Jefferson St., Kansas City, Mo.



Hamilton College, Clinton, N. Y.

Established July 21, 1847; 74 Classes; 474 Members.

1846

*Levi Tenney, Missionary and Author, d. 1907.

1847

*Charles Luther Adams, Clergyman, d. Oct. 23, 1852.

1848

- *James Franklin Converse, Farmer and Stock Raiser, d. Jan. 12, 1912. *Augustus Galestin Gould, Theological Student, d. Nov. 7, 1849. *Richard Goodell Keyes, Clergyman, d.
- 1904. *George Russell Martin, Artist. *Nathaniel Merritt.

- Authon: Melini, Home Missionary and Author, d. July 25, 1912. Milton Waldo, Clergyman, The Janaman, St. Augustine, Fla.

1840

- *David Edwards Blaine, Clergyman, d.
- Nov. 26, 1900. *John Campbell, Clergyman, d. Mar., 1869. *Yates Hickey, Clergyman, d. Nov. 1,
- 1897. *Hiram Ebenezer Johnson, Clergyman, d.
- *Henry Clay Kingsbury, Lawyer, d. May

3, 1902. *George Whitefield Newcomb, Lawyer, d.

Apr. 3, 1901. *Ellison Robbins, Teacher, d. Mar. 2, 1864. *Alfred Martin Stowe, Clergyman, d. Apr.

19, 1 •Alvin

19, 1895. Alvin Dighton Williams, Clergyman, Editor and College President, d. Dec. Clergyman, 31, 1894.

1850

- *Ira Wilder Allen, Teacher, d. Feb. 9,

- 1912. *Leroy Bliss, Farmer, d. Nov. 24, 1865. *Byron Bosworth, Clergyman, d. 1904. *Samuel St. John Camp, Farmer, d. 1904. *Giles Butler Cleveland, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 1, 1888. *Guy Kimball Cleveland, Lawyer and Edi-

- "Guy Kimball Cleveland, I, awyer and Editor, d. Feb. 19, 1878.
 *Laurentine Hamilton, Clergyman and College President, d. Apr. 9, 1882.
 *Edward Oscar Hamlin, I, awyer and Judge, d. Feb. 4, 1895.
 *Charles H. Meigs, Editor, d. 1891.
 *Meeds Townley Tuthill, Editor and Author, d. July 29, 1899.
 *Jabez Ralph Ward, Lawyer, d. Dec. 24, 299.
- 1880. *Warren William Warner, Clergyman, d. Jan. 28, 1910.

- 1851
- *Egbert Langdon Bangs, Lawyer and Teacher, d. 1900. *George Lester Brockett, Teacher, d. Apr. 4, 1880. *Edward Rutsen Davis, Clergyman and Home Missionary, d. July 7, 1807. *Thomas Evans, Physician, d. Jan. 5, 1802
- 1892. Joseph Clisbe Ford, Lawyer (Retired); Res. 3740 Washington St., Kansas City,
- Mo.
- ^{m0.}
 *Francis Fenelon Ford, Clergyman (Init. by Williams), d. July 26, 1886.
 *Seth Elisha Hills, Civil Engineer and Farmer, d. May 7, 1901.
 *Louis Henry Jenkins, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- 14, 1883. *Levi Gardner Marsh, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 28, 1906.
 *Daniel Johnson Pratt, Educator and Author, d. Sept. 12, 1884.
 *Hiram Lovzinski Ward, Teacher and Editor, d. Aug. 18, 1881.

1842

- *George Lewis Becker, Clergyman, d. Aug. 24, 1903. *Henry Barton Boynton, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 1863. rin Otway Burnham, Clergyman, d. *Edwin

- *Ldwin Otway Burnnan, Ciergyman, a. Aug. 1, 1873.
 *John Chester Donaldson, Farmer, d. 1905.
 *Roswell Henry Kinney, Author and Teacher, d. Nov. 20, 1885.
 *William John Knox, Farmer, d. June 7,
- 1913. *Everett De Roy Stark, Lawyer, d. 1901. Alanson Tilden, Clergyman (Retired), Alanson Tilden, Clergyman (Retired), Waverly, N. Y.
 *Henry Sanger Welton, Merchant, d. July
- 5, 1902.

1853

- *John Martin Brayton, Lawyer and Judge, 1011.
- *Theodore Weld Burnett, Student, d. June,
- *William Burt Dada, Clergyman, d. 1905.
 *William Burt Dada, Clergyman, d. 1905.
 Simeon Hackley, Commission Merchant, 2212 Channing Way. Berkeley, Cal.
 *Alexander McLean, Clergyman and Secretary American Bible Society, d. Mar. 9, 1898
- *Edward Payson Powell, Clergyman and
- Author, d. May 14, 1915. *Joseph Smith Winans, (Init. by Wil-liams), Physician, d. Mar. 7, 1890.

1854

*Charles Bayliss, Student, d. Oct. 28, 1852.
 *Milan Hubbard Hitchcock, Clergyman, d. Jan. 28, 1910.

William Hale Maynard, Clergyman and Professor, Colgate University, Hamil-ton, N. Y. *George Spalding Morse, Dentist, d. Jan.

- ^{31, 1901.} William Laertes Page, Clergyman, d. Dec. 20, 1901. . *William Richmond, Teacher, d. Nov. 5,
- 1855. *Dwight Scovel, Clergyman, d. Mar. 5,
- 1915. 1855
- *Nelson Newell Avery, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 19, 1860. *Harlow Bowman. *Milton Tyler Hills, Farmer, d. Mar. 38,
- ^{1010.} *John Francis Kendall, Clergyman, d.
- John Franklis Franklis, Ciccyymin, G Aug. 10, 1889.
 *Joel Merwin Manwaring, Physician and Teacher, d. Jan., 1892.

1846

- *Truman Gardner, Avery, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 22, 1914. *Theodore Beard, Teacher, d. May 24, 1860.
- Alphonso Loomis Benton, Clergyman and Author, d. Nov. 3, 1911. William Jacob Erdman, Clergyman, 5511 Morris St., Germantown, Philadelphia,
- Pa.
- Pa. Frederick Wilson Flint, Clergyman, 2019 W. Washington St., Los Angeles, Cal. *William Chauncey Gray, Farmer. •Milton Howe, Lawyer, d. Aug. 1, 1913. •George Chauncey Patterson, Business, d.

- June 20, 1889. •Archibald Muirhead Shaw, Clergyman (Retired), d. Nov. 26, 1915. •Charles Edwin Stebbins, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 12, 1900.

1857

*Edward Brown Allen, Clergyman, d. July 5, 1900. *James Shaw Baker, Publisher, d. Nov.

- 10, 1004. *John Henry Dillingham, Clergyman, d. May 14, 1898. *Peter Walter Emens, Clergyman and Phy-
- sician.
- *Duncan McArthur Parker, Lawyer, d. Jan.
- 7, 1861. *Arthur Tappan Pierson, Clergyman and Author, d. 1911. *Louis Benjamin Rogers, Clergyman, d.
- 1001.
- Walter Smith, Farmer. Joseph Emerson Tinker, Clergyman, Clay-ton, Mass.; P. O. Address, Canaan, Ct.

1858

- ⁴ Edward Payson Adams, Clergyman and Author, d. Jan. 25, 1897. Jyrus Carpenter Camp, Lawyer and Au-thor, R. R. 2, Blair, Okla. ¹Samuel Abiel Camp, Mine Superintend-ent, d. Apr. 15, 1862. Albert Erdman, Clergyman, Orient, N. Y. ⁴Edward Payson Gardner, Clergyman, d. Feb 10, 1014.
- Feb. 19, 1914. *Charles Winslow Hamlin, Lawyer, d.
- Sept. 4, 1908. *Elias Fitch Tanner, Clergyman, d. Dec. 7, 1899.

1850

- *Alvinus Baker, Clergyman, d. Dec. 31, 1883.
- *Norton Waters Boomer, Teacher, d. Apr. Norton Waters Boomes, Active I, 1883.
 I, 1883.
 George Willis Kellog, Custodian (Retired), In charge of Metropolitan Museum of Art; Res. Bayonne, N. J.
 Delevan Levant Leonard, Clergyman, Au-thor and Editor, Oberlin, O.
 *Leicester Jotham Sawyer, Clergyman, d.

- 1906. William Augustus Wolcott, Clergyman, d. Nov. 29, 1866.

1260

- Samuel Miller, Clergyman, N. Y. Sherburne.
- Missionary.
- Theodore Strong Pond, Missionary, Caracas, Venezuela, S. A. *Isaac Platt Powell, Clergyman, d. 1903. *Comfort Israel Slack, Clergyman, d.
- 1865. Samuel De Witt Westfall, Clergyman, Red-wood Falls, Minn.

1861

- Porter 'Corneluis Bliss, Editor, Diplomat and Author, d. Feb. 2, 1885.
 *Albert Lucas Childa, Lawyer, d. 1904.
 James Sandford Greves, Lawyer, 309 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 5 W. 8ad St., New York, N. Y.
 David Litchard Kiehle, Clergyman, 226 E. 58th St., Portland, Ore.
 William Henry Harrison Miller, Lawyer and Statesman; Res. 1217 N. Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 *George Jay North, Lawyer, d. Feb. 2, 1870.
- 1870.
- *Francis Asbury Torrey, Broker, d. 1907. *William Walcott Wetmore, Clergyman, d. Mar. 13, 1916.

T862

- John Newton Beach, Merchant, 178 S. Oxford St., Brooklyn, N. Y. *Norman Haynes Becker, Banker, d. Mar.
- Norman Haynes Becker, Banker, d. Mar. 11, 1900.
 Seymour Hastings Dibble, Government Official, d. June 28, 1887.
 Horace Hobart Hollister, Physician, Rutherford, N. J.
 John Quincy Adams Hollister, Physician, d. Feb. 10, 1907.
 John McLean, Clergyman and College President, d. 1001.
 Levi Duncan Miller, Teacher, d. May 18, 1000.

- **78**.
- 1000 *John Robert Moore, Lawyer, d. Sept., 1014
- *Lansford Stuart Page, Theological Student, d. Aug. 9. 1863. *James Johnson Pease, Editor and Insur-

- *Lorenzo Smith Bosworth Sawyer, Law-yer, d. Sept. 17, 1914.
 *Henry Ward, Clergyman, 512 Swan St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 *Henry Ward, Jr., Editor, d. Oct., 1896.

- *Myron Adams. Clergyman and Author,
- d. Dec. 29, 1895. *Henry Porter Cook, Soldier, d. July 2, 1863.

- *Peter Quick Eckerson, Lawyer, d. 1904. *Adna Guilford Markham, Clergyman, d. Feb. 8, 1900. *George Wright Sheldon, Soldier, d. Sept-
- *George
- 29, 1864. *Jonathan Seymour Slie, Musician, d. Apr.
- 14, 1914. *Augustus Benjamin Southwick, Physician, d. 1909.

- *George Bayliss, Clergyman, d. 1910. Theodore Frelinghuysen Jessup, Clergy-man, Boonville, N. Y. *Henry Leutsinger, Clergyman, d. July
- 8, 1913. •Norman Chester McMath, Student, d.
- Oct. 9, 1864. *Alfred Ayer Morse, Soldier, d. Nov. 24,
- 1864.
- *Kendrick Solomon Putnam, Accountant and Author, d. Mar. 7, 1915. *Darius Carter Sackett, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 10, 1870. *Justin Smith, Lawyer and Merchant, d.
- Apr. 23, 1890. *Mason Colburn Smith, Soldier, d. May
- 10, 1864. *George Galetzin Truair, Editor, d. July
- 15, 1888. *George Abel Watson, Soldier, d. May
- 17, 1863. *Charles Henry West, Soldier, d. May 6,
- 1864. *Albert Payson Worthington, Teacher, d. May 6, 1867.

1865

- William Henry Bates, Clergyman and Author, The Plymouth, 1236 11th St., N. W., Washington, D. C.
 *Oscar Henry Eimer, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 15, 1904. ames Alexander Ferguson, Clergyman, d. *Jai
- Mar. 17, 1909. *Henry Foord, Physician; d. Mar. 24,
- 1883.
 *James Peleg Kimball, Asst. Surgeon-General, U. S. A., d. Apr. 19, 1902.
 *George Washington Martin, Clergyman,

- George Washington Martin, Clergyman, d. June 3, 1872.
 Luther Allen Ostrander, Clergyman, Lyons, N. Y.
 James Rodgers, Clergyman, 4652 Emerson Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.
 James Patterson Stratton, Clergyman (Re-tired), 2331 N. 21st St., Philadelphia, Pa Pa.

1866

*Joseph York Chapin, Lawyer, d. Feb. 17, 1913. Henry

- 1913. Henry Loomis, Missionary, Agent of American Bible Society (Retired); Res. 678 Highland Ave., Newark, N. J. "George Norton, Teacher, d. Sept. 11,
- 1869. *Charles Simpson, Clergyman, d. July 25. 1012.
- *Samuel Darwin Wilcox, College Professor and Editor, d. Mar. 31, 1874.

1867

- James Billious Avery, Real Estate, Oneida
- Castle, N. Y. Isaac Oliver Best, Clergyman, Broadalbin, N. Y.

- *James Earl Hall, Clergyman, d. June,
- *Martin Foster Hollister, Clergyman, d.
- July 31, 1889. Charles Edmund Rice, President Judge Superior Court of Pennsylvania (Re-tired); Res. 287 S. Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
- Barre, Pa.
 Samuel William Wetzel, Merchant, 6 Gardner Bldg., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 506 State St., Utica, N. Y.

1868

- Charles Baldrey Austin, Clergyman, Tom's
- River, N. J. Cassius Horatio Dibble, Clergyman, Perry, N.Y. Otis Judd Eddy, Physician (Retired), 3300 16th St., N. W., Washington, D. C. *Edwin Mills Nelson, Physician, d. Sept.

- *Edwin Mills Nelson, Physician, d. Sept. 20, 1910.
 *Henry Nelson Payne, Clergyman and Teacher, d. 1903...
 *Louis Dwight Pomeroy, Teacher, d. Apr. 4, 1871.
 *Henry Randall Waite, Editor, Author and Statistician, d. May 5, 1909.
 Myron Gilbert Willard, Fire Insurance, Secretary Lakewood Savings & Loan Co., 17 Kentucky Bldg., Lakewood, Fla.; Res. 507 N. Iowa St., Lakewood, Fla. Fla.

1860

- Francis Marion Burdick, Professor and Author, Law School, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 601 W. 113th St. New York, N. Y.; Res. 415 Genesee St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 415 Genesee St. Utica, N. Y.; DeLinton Wing Greenfield, Merchant, 122 N. Washington St., Rome, N. Y.; Res. 716 N. Washington St., Rome, N. Y.
 *George Eugene King, (Init. by Western Reserve), Lawyer, d. June 14, 1881.
 Martin Dwelle Kneeland, Clergyman, Tre-mont Temple, Boston, Mass.; Res. 20 Symmes Rd., Winchester, Mass.
 *Willard Merrick Lillibridge, Judge Su-preme Court of Michigan, d. Oct. 2, 1994.

- 1904. Bliot Robertson Payson, Professor, Rut-gers College, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 116 College Ave., New Brunswick, J. N.
- N. J.
 *Charles Henry Searle, Lawyer, d. 1911.
 *Selden Haines Talcott, Medical Super-intendent and Author, d. June 15, 1902.

- *John Edgar Elmer, Lawyer, d. May 27, 1874. *DeLos Edwin Fink, Missionary Lec-
- turer, d. Aug. 15, 1913. •Sylvester Gardner, Bookkeeper, d. Feb.
- Borkeeper, d. Feb. 28, 1915.
 Frederick Hamilton Gouge, Architect, Mem. Gouge & Ames, 70 Genesee St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. az Clinton Pl., Utica, N. Y.
- *Augustus Palmer Kent, Editor, d. 1909. Henry Clay Maine, Publicist and Author, 81 Lake Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 210 Oxford St., Rochester, N. Y. *Homer Wellington Searle, Lawyer, d.
- Jan. 25, 1875.

George Russell Smith, (Init. by Roches-ter), Clergyman (Retired), Albion, ter), Clergyman N. Y.

1871

Edward William Abbey, Clergyman, Smithtown Branch, N. Y. Charles Redway Dryer, Teacher and Au-thor, Oak Knoll, Fort Wayne, Ind. Daniel Araunah Ferguson, Clergyman, Hammond, N. Y. "George Calvia torton, Merchant. 2 May 10, 1808

- 30, 1898. Amos Augustus Kichle, Clergyman, Livonia, N. Y. *Hosmer Perkins McKoon, Lawyer, d.
- Aug. 19, 1904. Albert Cossit Phillips, Lawyer, 17 Sav-ings Bank Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Onondaga, N. Y.

1872

- Albert Lyndon Blair, Lecturer and Editor, 10 St. Francis Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. *Seward Mandeville Dodge, Real Estate,
- d. 1913. Daniel Gordon Dorrance, Banker, Cam-
- den, N. Y. Samuel Glover Moore, Physician (Re-tired), 121 S. Hill St., Los Angeles, Cal.
- Cal. Lewis Hall Morey, Clergyman, San An-tonio, Tex.

1873

- *William Henry Avery, Clergyman, d.

- *William Henry Avery, Clergyman, d. June 21, 1900.
 Oliver Ernesto Branch, Lawyer and Au-thor, Mem. Branch & Branch, Pem-broke Bldg, Manchester, N. H.; Res. 239 Prospect St., Manchester, N. H.; John Edman Massee, Business, N. Main St., Herkimer, N. Y.; Res. 457 Main St., Herkimer, N. Y.; Res. 457 Main St., Herkimer, N. Y.; Res. 457 Main St., Herkimer, N. Y.; George Hubbard Payson, Clergyman and Professor, Rutgera College, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 15 Union St., New Brunswick, N. J. Jermain Gildersleeve Porter, Astronomer, College Professor and Author; Res. 3314 Avery Lane, Cincinnati, O.

1874

Julian Adelbert Clark, Manufacturer, 3926 Lake Ave., Chicago, Ill. Edgar Ai Enos, Clergyman, 52 Third St., Troy, N. Y. *Charles Ezekiel Havens, Clergyman, d.

- 1004.

- 1904. Henry Daniel Hull, Physician, d. 1906. William Wallace Nixon, Commercial Traveler, d. July 14, 1883. George Alva Penny, Theological Stu-dent, d. Sept. 16, 1874. Pranklin Potter, Editor, Casselton Re-porter, Casselton, N. D.

1875

- Frank Samuel Child, Clergyman and Au-thor, Fairfield, Ct. Junius Judson Cowles, Clergyman, Amenia, N. X.
- *Josiah Augustus Hyland, Lawyer, d. Nov. 24, 1897. Frank Eugene Lewis, Merchant (Retired),
- Castine, Me.

- •Eneas McLean, Clergyman and Author, d. June 11, 1807. William Jansen Woods, Insurance Agent (Retired), Bryson Apartments, Los Angeles, Cal.

. 1876

- *William Hervey Allbright, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 7, 1907. *James Fairbairn Brodie, Clergyman, d.
- James Pairbairn Brodie, Clergyman, d. Aug. 16, 1910.
 Robert McLean, Clergyman, Home Missionary Board, 212 O. T. Johnson Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Charles Gillett Matteson, Clergyman and Author, 4314 Brandon Ave., Richmond Hill, N. Y.
 Byron Wella, Insurance, 527 University Bldg, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 468a S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y.

1877

- *Jesse Lockhardt Baird, (Init. by Miami). Physician, d. May 27, 1907. *George Griffith, School Superintendent,
- d. 1904. *William Zebina Luther, Teacher, d. Aug.
- John
- 28, 1881. bhn Thomas Perkins, Vice-President Corn Exchange Bank, 13 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Greenwich. Cť.
- Jacob Steibert, Theological School Pro-fessor, Kenyon College, Gambier, O.

1878

- Samuel Lester Bennett, Farmer, Southold. N. Y.
- N. Y. Charles Beardsley Hawkins, Manager of Manufactory, with August Bros. & Co-205 St. Paul St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 166 N. Goodman St., Rochester, N. Y. Bugene William Lyttle, College Professor, d. Oct. 17, 1015.
- Bugene William Lyttle, Conege Profession, d. Oct. 17, 1915.
 Joseph Alexander McConnell, Judge, City Hall, Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 157 Flower Ave., E., Watertown, N. Y.
 *James Brier McGiffert, Electrical Engin-eer, d. 1895.
 *William Carnahan McGiffert, Physician, d Aur. 2012, 1993.

- Winam Carbanan mcGinert, Physician, d. Aug. 22, 1893.
 Henry Axtell Porter, Clergyman, Fay-etteville, N. Y.
 Clarence Romeyn Smith, Insurance, last known address, Kansas City, Mo.
 *Edward Joseph Stone, Insurance, d. Feb.
- 19, 1916. 1870

- Charles Gilbert Alton, Engineer, 8421 Wis-well Ave., Hartwell, Cincinnati, O. Herbert Malcolm Hill, Chemist, with The Hill Laboratory, 20 W. Eagle St., Buf-falo, N. Y., Res. 339 Bryant St., Buf-falo, N. Y. *Benjamin Fay Mills, Clergyman, d. May
- r, 1916. Charles Lewis Morgan, Physician and Chemist, Halfmoon Bay, Cal.

1880

- Ward Manktelow Beckwith. Physician, 1529 23d Ave., Oakland, Cal. Mattoon Monroe Curtis, Professor, West-ern Reserve University, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2043 Adelbert St., Cleveland, O.

.

.

- William Morton Griffith, Investments, 357 Fulton St., Jamaica, N. Y.; Res. Clinton Park, Jamaica, N. Y.; Res. Clinton Edgar Nelson McGiffert, Physician, 404 Providence Bildg., Duluth, Minn.; Res. 1511 E. 2d St., Duluth, Minn. "George Wales Severance, Lawyer, d. War 2, 188.

- Mar. 12, 1884. *Orson Lincoln White, Clergyman, d.
- 1904.
- George Weeden Willis, Lawyer, Law-rence, Kan. 1881

- Edson Carr Dayton, Clergyman, Canan-daigua, N. Y.
 Leslie Richard Groves, Chaplain (U. S Army), care of Adjutant General, Wash-ington, D. C.; Res. R. F. D. 1, Pasa-dena, Cal.
 Oliver Archible Hess, Chemist, 22 Sea Cliff, San Francisco, Cal.
 *Francis Wayland Joslin, Editor, d. Aug. 27, 1015.
- 27, 1915. *Wilson Moyer, Teacher, d. 1906. William Shedd Nelson, Missionary, Tripoli,
- Svria.
- *Robert James Thomson, (Init. by Syra-cuse), Clergyman, d. 1905.

1882

- David Robert Rodger, Physician, 614 Free-dom Ave., Richmond Hill, N. Y. *Lowell Clinton Smith, Clergyman, d.
- 1912.
- James Decker Woley, Lawyer, Mem. Sil-ber, Isaacs, Silber & Woley, 137 La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 936 Lake-side Pl., Chicago, Ill.

1883

- Samuel Dwight Arms (Init. by Colgate), Inspector of Schools, University of the State of New York, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 782 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Robert George Brodie, Real Estate, 501 Dwight Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. Box 194 Kansas City, Mo.; Res. Box 194 Kansas City, Mo.; Res. Box 194 Kenton Jones, (Init. by Col-gate), (Retired), School Principal, Mid-land Ave., White Plains, N. Y. Charles Lawson Luther, Clergyman, Wes-sington, S. D. George Wesley Luther, Clergyman, De-Tour, Mich. *George Hunter Rodger, Physician, d. Feb. 5, 1910.

- Feb. 5, 1910.

1884

- Joseph Alexander Adair, Clergyman and Author, Stockbridge, Mich. Edward Murray Bassett, Lawyer, Former Congressman, Mem. Bassett, Thompson & Gilpatric, 277 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Chester Donaldson, Consul, Port Simon, Costa Rica, C. A. *Benjamin Sheldon Phillip, Student, d. Mar. 24, 1882.

- Mar. 24, 1882. Charles Frederick Porter, Librarian, New York State Education Dept., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 14 N. Allen St., Albany, N. Y.
- *Louis Atherton Scovel, Physician, d. Apr.
- 19, 1800. George William Warren, Clergyman, 59 Monmouth St., E. Boston, Mass.

1885

- Plato Tydvil Jones, Clergyman, Moravia, N. Y.
 Thomas Common Miller, Merchant, 78 Bible House, New York, N. Y.; Res. 240 E. 178th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Thomas Ormiston, Professor, Rob-ert College, Constantinople, Turkey.
 *Charles Nichols Severance, Clergyman, d. 1007.

- Bdmund Jay Wager, Lawyer, Mem. Grant & Wager, 401 Arcade Bidg., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1125 Summit PL, Utica, N. Y.

- Ebenezer Root Fitch, Farmer, Watervliet, Mich.
- Frederick Winter Griffith, Manufacturer,
- Palmyra, N. Y. Philip Norse Moore, Clergyman, Ballston Center, N. Y. James Bowne Parsons, Teacher, Ridge-
- wood, N. J. Charles Sumner Van Auken, In 328 Pearl St., LaCrosse, Wis. Insurance,

1887

- Henry Danielson Hopkins, Teacher, New Hartford, N. Y. John Gordon Peck, Teacher, Southampton, N. Y.

- Prank Huson Robson, Business, 6 Ger-main St., Worcester, Mass. Andrew Hadley Scott, Manufacturer and Merchant, Mem. Scott & Ward, Marietta, O. *Frank B. Severance, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- Frank D. Severance, Consymmet, C. L., 196.
 Harry Percival Woley, Physician and Surgeon, Assistant in Medical Division, N. Y. Life Ins. Co., 39 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6509 Minerva Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1888

- John Edward Everett, Clergyman, Cen-tralia, Kan. Waren D. More, Clergyman, 707 E. Valerio St., Santa Barbara, Cal. Carl Wadsworth Scovel, Clergyman, Cort-
- land, N. Y
- William Harder Squires, Professor, Hamil-ton College, Clinton, N. Y. •Frederick Beyerle Waite, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 12, 1916.

1880

- Hiram Horsburgh Bice, Teacher, Poly. Prep. School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 9 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Edward Wilson Hyatt, Lawyer, 20 S. Main St., Homer, N. Y.; Res. 9 Clinton St., Homer, N. Y.; Res. 9 Clinton St., Homer, N. Y.
 Edgar Coit Morris, Professor, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 108
 Walnut Pl., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Eddy Rippey Whitney, Principal, High School, Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 106
 Glenwood Blvd., Schenectady, N. Y.

1800

Melvin Gilbert Dodge, Legislative Refer-ence Librarian, State Library, Sacra-mento, Cal.; Res. 2615 J St., Sacra-mento, Cal.

Robert James Hughes, Musician, Head Vocal Dept., Louis Mollenhauer Con-servatory, Brooklyn, N. Y.; McDonough /St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
John Rutherford McGiffert, Manufacturer, Clyde Iron Works, Duluth, Minn.; Res. 2324 E. 5th St., Duluth, Minn.; James Austin Tooley, Merchant, Stamford, N. Y.

1891

George Howard Harkness, Lawyer, Chi-cago, Ill. Thomas Edward Hayden, Lawyer, 830

Thomas Edward Hayden, Lawyer, 830 Monadnock Bildg, San Francisco, Cal. Frank Edwin Hoyt, Clergyman, Oakfield, N. Y.

1803

- John McCollum Curran, Lawyer, 30 N. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Win-netka, Ill. Harry Hersey Fay, Publisher, Mem. Elliot, Fay & Sons, Potsdam, N. Y.; Res. 20 Elm St., Potsdam, N. Y. Penton Carlyle Jones, Clergyman, Platte, S. D.
- 5. D.

S. D. *Edwin Herbert McMaster, (Init. by Northweatern), Student, d. Feb. 2, 1890. William Pierce Shepard, Professor, Hamil-ton College, Clinton, N. Y. Walter Nellis Van Doren, Insurance (Re-tired), 425 Galena Ave., Pasadena, Cal.

1803

Carroll Burton Bacon, Physician, 44 W. Main St., Waterloo, N. Y. Charles William Disbrow, Teacher, E. High School, Cleveland, O.; Res. Uni-versity Club, Cleveland, O.

1894

- Warren Harkness Everett, Physician, Peru, N. Y.
 Cornelius Joseph Gibson, Lumber Dealer, Mem. G. P. Gibson & Son, 468 Genesee St. Utica, N. Y.; Res. 435 Genesee St., Utica, N. Y.
 William Albert Hersey, Jr., Assistant Cashier. The Johnstown Bank, Johns-town, N. Y.: Res. 308 S. Melcher St., Johnstown, N. Y.
 Leroy Farrington Ostrander, Missionary, Samokov, Bulgaria.

1805

*Burton Marcus Balch, Teacher, d. Mar. 16, 1912

- 16, 1912.
 *Prank Alexander Burrows, Student, d. Sept. 13, 1803.
 Jav Herbert MacConnell, Clergyman, 223 McLennan Ave., Svracuse, N. Y.
 Priend Hull Miller, Lawyer, Mem. Miller & Stephena; Aurora St.. Cor. State, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 101 S. Aurora St., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 101 S. Aurora St., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 101 S. Aurora St., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res., 101 S. Aurora St., Ithaca, N. Y.; Pranklin Edwin Reese, Business, Westfeld, N. J.
 *George Erwin Stone, Missionary, d. June

- *George Erwin Stone, Missionary, d. June 26, 1899.

1806

- George Alden Bates, Merchant, Mem. Bates Music Co., 835 Ninth St., Greeley, Col; Res. 814 Twelith St., Greeley, Col-Prank Pattengill Knowiton, Professor, Col-lege of Medicine, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1618 E. Genesee St., Syracuse, N. Y. Alexander Joseph Ostrander, Musician, Lyons, N. Y. Arthur Dwight Scovel, Manager Traffic Inspection, with N. Y. Telephone Co., 58 W. Houston St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 12 Chestnut Ave., White Plains, N. Y. *Harry Barnes Ward, College Professor, d. April 29, 1912.

1807

- Albert Wilhelm Boesche, Professor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. Forest Home Dr., Ithaca, N. Y.
 Charles Ernst Keck, Fastern Manager, with Scott, Forseman & Co., 8 E. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 30 N. 36th St., Flushing, N. Y.
 Henry Ward Robinson, Clergyman, Dublin, O.
 James Bruce Turnbull, Insurance, d. 1005.

- 1905. Bikins Chassell Willard, Vegetable Grower, 101 Moreland, Mankato, Minn.

1898

- Charles Gideon Emple, Clergyman, New Germantown, N. J.
 Thomas Cook Gifford, (Init. by Middlebury), Physician, 246 Genessee St., Utica, N. Y.
 Robert Burt Searle, District Superintendent of Schools, 4830 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Harry Lovell Stone, Secretary, with Lackawanna R. R., Secaucus, N. J.; P. O. Address Box 276, Hoboken, N. J.; Res. Athenia, N. J.
 Byron Eugene Turnbull, Civil Engineer and Contractor, Mem. Phillips, Turnbull Co., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. 2229 Riverside Ave., Jacksonville, Clergyman, 742 Bryson St., Youngstown, O.
- Youngstown, O.

- Henry Otis Bates, Secretary, National Lead Co., 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 125 Livingston St., Forest Hills, N. Y.
 Lindsey Best, Teacher, Plainfield High School, Plainfield, N. J.; Res. 523 Madison Ave., Plainfield, N. J.
 William Henry Callahan, U. S. Food and Drug Inspector, Room 1625 Transporta-tion Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1213 Park Ave., Utica, N. Y.
 Francis Theodore Fitch, Bookkeeper, Watertown, N. Y.
 Frederick Arthur Gates, Clergyman, Corinth, N. Y.
 Fred Rutherford Keck, Teacher, Erasmus High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 352 Argyle Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Curtis Miller, Teacher, Waterville, N. Y.

- Seward Albert Miller, Lawyer, Mem. Miller & Williams, 108 Genesee St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1430 Oneida St., Utica, N. Y. Charles Latimer Mosher, School Superin-tendent, 163 Circular St., Saratoga Springs, N. Y. Hugh Kimball Moulton, Rancher, Reva, S D
- D
- S. D. John H. O'Brien, Lawyer, Mem. Pitcher & O'Brien, Flower Bldg., Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 144 Park Ave., Watertown, N. Y. Robert Percival Ostrander, Printer, Lyons, N. Y.

- Joseph Earl Carmichael, Teacher, Rock-ville Center, N. Y. Charles Reeves Clark, Manufacturer, President, J. M. Pitkin & Co., Commer-cial Bidg., Newark, N. Y.; Res. 5 Bar-tle Ave., Newark, N. Y.; Res. 5 Bar-tle Ave., Newark, N. Y.; Edward James Graham, Superintendent of Schools, City Hall, Norwich, Ct.; Res. 348 Washington St., Norwich, Ct. George Kenneth Grant Henry, Professor, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, N. C. Friend Marion Miller Hull, Farmer, Red ...Creek, N. Y.

- Creek, N. Y. Albert Willis Mason, Teacher, Yonkers High School, Yonkers, N. Y.; Res. 17 Norseman PL, Yonkers, N. Y.

1001

- Edwin Chester Hawley, Teacher, High School of Commerce Annex, 120 W. 46th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 523 W. 123d St., New York, N. Y. Ralph Chipman Hawley, Professor, Yale Forest School, New Haven, Ct. Frederic William Sippell, Insurance, 806 Arrott Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 122 Whitfield St., Pittsburg, Pa. Elmer William Triess, Teacher, Newark High School, Newark, N. J.; Res. 256 Parker St., Newark, N. J.

- - 1002
- William Kenneth Collins, Commercial Engineer, with N. Y. Telephone Co., Telephone Bidg., 44 Church St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 180 Cleveland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Robert Thomas Duffy, Salesman, 31 State St., Boston, Mass.
 *Frederic Grant Miller, Teacher, d. Jan. 12

- 17, 1911. George Woodford Payne, Professor, Mc-Minneville College, McMinneville, Ore.; Res. 1120 S. B St., McMinneville, Ore. Edward Joshua Ward, U. S. Dept. of Edu-cation, Washington, D. C.

1003

- Frank Samuel Child, Jr., Physician, E. Broadway, Port Jefferson, N. Y.; Res. Belle Terre, Port Jefferson, N. Y. Vernon Calhoun DeVotie, Mining, P. O. Box Apartado 59, Guanojusto, Mex. Henry Louis Jackson, State Chemist; Res. 1024 N. 13th St., Boise, Id. Robert Hatch Jones, Merchant, Mem. W. R. Jones & Son, Carthage, N. Y.

1

- *Harry Charles Keith, Lawyer, d. 1908. *William Catlette Schuyler, Student,
- d. Nov. 24, 1901. *Frederic William Zeigler, Student, d. Mar.
- 14,, 1900.

1004

- Paul Richard Abbott, Missionary, Ameri-can Presbyterian Mission, Chefoo, China. Theodore Day Beckwith, State Bacteriolo-gist, Professor, Oregon Agricultural Col-lege and Experimental Sta., Corvallis, Ore.; Res. 2730 Arnold Way, Corvallis, Ōre.
- Ore. Albert Lealie Evans, Clergyman, Rich-field Springs, N. Y. William Archibald Ferguson, Lawyer, 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y., Secretary to the President of the Borough of Man-hattan, Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. New Rochelle, N. Y. *Francis Jonathan Kneeland, Student, d.
- 1903.
- 1903.
 Chester Parsons Scovel, Confidential Secretary to Treasurer Consolidated Gas Co., 130 E. 15th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 33 Court St., White Plains, N. Y.
 *Claude Vernet Smith, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 6, 1916.
- *Montague White, College Professor, d.
- Mar. 31, 1905. Raymond Chester White, Clergyman, 160 Grand St., Newburgh, N. Y.

1005

- Edward Norman Abbey, Lawyer, 27 Cedar St., New York, N. Y. and Smith-town Branch, N. Y.; Res. 18 Gramercy Park, New York, N. Y.; Summer, Smithtown Branch, I. I. Arthur, Henry Child, Real Estate, Deming,
- Arthur Henry Chuc, Real Estate, Journa, N. M. Edward Richard Evans, Physician, 249 Genesee St., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 530 State St., Utica, N. Y. *Charles William Loftis, Merchant, d. Nov.
- 27, 1914. Charles Winthrop Rockwell, Manufacturer, 31 E. Walnut St., Oneida, N. Y.

1006

Colin Macdonald, Fruit Grower, Grand

- Colin Macdonald, Fruit Grower, Grand Bay, Ala.
 Robert Norris McLean, Professor, Dubuque German College and Seminary, Dubuque, Ia.; Res. 63 Auburn Ave., Dubuque, Ia.
 Arthur Bennett Maynard, Rancher, Portal, Artiz., via. Rodes, N. M.
 Charles Theodore Roosa, Clergyman, Groveland, N. Y.
 Charles Elmer Spedick, Lawyer, Mem. New, Gilchrist & Spedick, só Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Center Moriches, N. Y. <u>N. Y</u>
- John Sudden Tanner, Teacher, Atlantic City, N. J.; Res. 932 Blandina St., Utica, N. Y.

1007

- Cady Hews Allen, Missionary, American Presbyterian Mission, Hamaden, Persia. Grover Cleveland Clark, Banker, with Utica Trust and Deposit Co., Genesce and Lafayette Sts., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1661 Howard Ave., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1662 Edman Munger Massee, Teacher, Hack-ensack High School, Hackensack, N. J.;

Res. 72 Pangborn Pl., Hackensack, N. J. Junius Drhu Meeker, Principal High School, Saranac Lake, N. Y.; Res. 160 Broadway, Saranac Lake, N. Y. Ralph Waldo Swetman, Teacher, Palmyra, N. Y.

- Clarence Morton Trippe, Physician, St. Paul Hotel, Columbus Ave. and 60th St., New York, N. Y.

1008

- George Hoyt Allen, Jr., Clergyman, 27 State St., Brockport, N. Y. Prederick William Branch, Lawyer, Mem. Branch & Branch, 795 Elm St., Man-chester, N. H.; Res. 229 Prospect St., Manchester, N. H. Raymond Lockwood Dudley, Manufacturer, Mem. Dudley & Co., Fairport, N. Y.; Res. 20 Potter Pl., Fairport, N. Y. Harold Otis White, Teacher, 330 W. Main St., Grove City, Pa.

1000

Gordon Busfield, Plantation Manager,

- Gordon Busneld, Plantation Manager, Autaugaville, Ala.
 Paul Dwelle Kneeland, Forester, Assistant Forester of Mass., 6 Beacon St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. Everett Rd., Winches-ter, Mass.
 Clarence Ridredge Leavenworth, Professor, Randolph-Macon Woman's College, Lunobhurg. Va.

Lynchburg, Va. Howard John MacGarry. John Manley Spencer, Clergyman, Rogue River, Ore.

1010

- George Lamb Abbott, Clerk, with The Garlock Packing Co., 50 Main St., Palmyra, N. Y.; Res. The Wayne, 42 Main St., Palmyra, N. Y. James Daniel Burt, 2d Lieut, United States Army, 24th Infantry, care of Ad-jutant General, Washington, D. C.; Res. Manila, Philippine Islands. Arthur Lewis Evans, Lawyer, 311 Elm-wood Ave., Ithaca, N. Y. Loyal Edredge Leavenworth, Physician, Cleveland City Hospital, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2232 E. 93d St., Cleveland, O.

1011

- Walton Baker Fawcett, Teacher, High School, Ridgewood, N. J.; Res. 127 Ridgewood Ave., Ridgewood, N. J. Thomas Cook Jessup, Assistant Superin-tendent, with Conn. Mills Co., Inc., Decided Co., Inc.,
- Lengent, with Conn. Mills Co., Inc., Danielson, Ct. Emery Howard Jones, Merchant, Mem. W. R. Jones & Sons, Water St., Car-thage, N.Y.; Res. West St., Carthage, N.Y.
- N. Y. Wright Jones, Law Clerk and Stu-dent, with Osborne, Lamb & Garvan, 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1505 Miller St., Utica, N. Y. Henry Lee Sherwood, Teacher, Albion, N. Y.

1012

Harry John Ahlheim, Lawyer, with Bowers & Sands, 46 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4065 Brandon Ave., Wood-haven, N. Y.

- Glenn Ray Bedenkapp, 46 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Lewiston, N. Y. Harold Sparrow Dorrance, Student, Har-vard Medical School, Boston, Mass.; Res. Camden, N. Y. Warren Coutant DuBois, Lawyer, with Henry W. Jessup, 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 340a Decatur St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Millard DeVotie Mason, Vernon Center, N. Y.
- N. Y. James Carruth Parker, Salesman, with Bear Mill Míg. Co., 120 Franklin St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 193 Etna St., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Barl Lester Regin, Contractor, Clinton,
- Ivin, N. X.
 Bari Lester Regin, Contractor, Clinton, N.Y.
 Robert Beach Warren, Student, Harvard Univ., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 59 Mon-mouth St., E. Boston, Mass.

1013

- Theodore Cuyler Corlis, Student, Chicago College of Osteopathy, 1443 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 103 S. Oxford St., Brookiyn, N. Y.
 Raymond Durston Fear, Student, Johns Hopkins Medical School, 520 N. Broad-way, Baltimore, Md.; Res. Holland Pat-ent, N. Y.
 Allen Morton Groves, Assistant, U. S. Department of Agriculture, d. Jan. 8, 1016.
- 1016.
- 1916.
 Thomas Christopher Mahady, U. S. Radiator Co., Weidner Bildg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 6037 Ludlow St., Philadelphia, Pa., Pa.
 Edwin Hughes Simonds, Student, Albany Law School, 301 Park St., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Carthage, N. Y.

1914

- Walter Hay Akers, Executive Secretary, Lakewood Tennis Co., Lakewood, O.; Res. 2240 Grandview Ave., Cleveland, O. William Harder Cole, Student, Harvard University, 9 Conant Hall St. Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. Angelica, N. Y. Ralph William Leavenworth, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Central Y. M. C. A., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 124 Holyoke Ave., Cleve-land, O.
- land, O. William Karl Mengerink, Student, Albany Law School, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 180 S. Goodwin St., Rochester, N. Y. Edgar Nash Miller, (Init. by Williams), Merchant, with S. E. Miller, 34 Maiden Lane, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 324 Quail St., Albany, N. Y. *Francis Leo Regin, Teacher, d. Aug. 14,
- Robert Wray Rodger, Manager, with Saxon Motor Co., Columbus, O.; Res. Hotel Virginia, Columbus, O.; Perm. Add. 614 Freedom Ave., Richmond Hill, N. Y.

- John George Erhardt, Law Student, with Daniel Burke, 44 Pine St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 580 10th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
- N. Y. John Lewis Keddy, Student, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 191 River-side Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Frederic Paddock Lee, Student, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. 38 Don-aldson Ave., Rutherford, N. J.



Jay Glenn Prescott, with Beechnut Pack-ing Co., Canajoharie, N. Y.; Res. 1641 Oneida St., Utica, N. Y.

1016

- Norman Whitlesey Adams, Student, West-ern Reserve University, Cleveland, O.; Res. 109 Porter Ave., Warren, O. Seward Bacon, Law Student; Res. 2622 Connecticut Ave., Washington, D. C. Homer Woodhull Davis, Y. M. C. A., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Coram, N. Y. Frederick Adams Griffith, Student; Res. Palmyra, N. Y. Owen Griffith Groves, Student; Res. Fort Lawton, Seattle, Wash. William Nelson Robson, with J. M. Pitkin & Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 3 Bartle Ave., Newark, N. J. John William Rushmore, Jr., Principal Holland Patent High School, Holland Patent, N. Y.; Res. Palmyra, N. Y.

1917

- Joseph Christopher Behan, Jr., Student; Res. 17 Belle Ave., Troy, N. Y. John Boyce, Student; Res. Richfield Springs, N. Y. Edward Joseph Emeny, Student; Res. Chadwicks, N. Y. Ernest Stacey Griffith, Student; Res. "The Fostoria," Oneida St., Utica, N. Y. John Angel Jones, Student; Res. Clinton, N. Y. Frederick Munger Miller, Jr., Student; Res. 40 Jewett PL, Utica, N. Y. Paul Chatham Squires, Student; Res. Clin-ton, N. Y.
- ton, N. Y.

- Prederic Lafayette Warren, Salesman, with Brown, Russell & Co., 104 Kingston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 59 Monmouth St., East Boston, Mass. Clifton Bion Whitman, Student; Res. Groton, N. Y.

1018

- Reginald Austin Cavanagh, Student; Res. Boonville, N. Y.
 Henry Watson Griffith, Student; Res. Pal-myra, N. Y.
 Mark Worden Lowell, (Init. by North-western), Student; Res. 1631 Farwell Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Francis Eugene Ludlow, Student; Res. Deposit, N. Y.
 Charles Marshall Peck, Student; Res. Deansboro, N. Y.
 George Raymond Schrader, Student; Res. Saranac Lake, N. Y.

- Fred Bentley, Jr., Student; Res. Tuxedo, N. Y.
- N. Y. Leonard Cuthbert Ferguson, Student; Res. Hammond, N. Y. Fulton Thatcher Grant, Student; Res. 271 E. Spring St., Ridgewood, N. J. Barton Duncan Miller, Student; Res. Deansboro, N. Y. Leslie Manock Pape, Student; Res. 4 William St., Utica, N. Y. Harold Harper Reed, Student; Res. 314 Stuyvesant Ave., Lyndhurst, N. J. Rushmore Rowley Valentine, Student; Res. 334 E. Main St., Patchogue, N. Y.

HARVARD CHAPTER

Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.

Established February 10, 1881; 3 8 Classes; 727 Members.

1881

Charles Andrews Mitchell, Principal, Ashe-ville School, Asheville, N. C.

1882

Alfred lfred Marston Allen, Lawyer, 703 Gwynne Bldg., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 703

- Gwynne Bldg., Cincinnati, O.; Res. Glendale, O. William Henry Burnham, Professor, Clark University; Worcester, Mass. Frank Gaylord Cook, Lawyer, 10 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 44 Garden St., George Washington Dickerman, Vice-orszident Permington Turnawiller Co.
- George Washington Dickerman, Vice-president Remington Typewriter Co., 37 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 44 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y.

1883

- Louis Arthur Coolidge, Treasurer, United Shoe Machinery Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. Milton, Mass. Percival James Eaton, Physician, 715 N. Highland Ave. E., E. Pittsburg, Pa. George Ross Hewitt, Clergyman, Enfield, Mass

- Mass.
 Archibald Livingston Hodges, Teacher, Wadleigh High School New York, N. Y.; Res. 414 W. 120th St., New York, N. Y.
 Augustus Mendon Lord, Clergyman, 34 Cushing St., Providence, R. I.
 José Antonio Machado, Vice-president, American Bank Note Co., 224 Welling-ton St., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 169 Daly Ave., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 169 Daly Ave., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 169 Daly Ave., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 17 Salisbury St., Providence, R. I.
 Richard Baker Wilcox, Lawyer, Racine, Mo.
- Mo.

1884

- James Lee Mitchell, Clergyman, 22 Peck St., Attleboro, Mass.
 Hollis Webster, Tutor, 22 Little Hall, Cambridge, Mass.
 John Brainerd Wilson, Clergyman, 12 Rumford St., Concord, N. H.
 Edward Mumford Winston, Manufacturer, 1068 Peoples Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6011 Harper Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1885

- Victor Clifton Alderson, Mining, Pres., Winnemucca Mountain Mining Co.,
- Winnemucca Nountain Mining, Pres., Winnemucca, Nev. Robert Sloane Bickford, Broker, 89 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 38 St. Botolph St., Boston, Mass.

- Charles Wesley Birtwell, Social Worker, General Secretary Mass. Soc'y for Sex Education, 53 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Hampton Falls, N. H.
- Charles Frederic Carrier, Lawyer, Santa

- Res. Hampton Falls, N. H.
 Charles Frederic Carrier, Lawyer, Santa Barbara, Cal.
 George Arthur Craigin, Physician, 18 Hereford St., Boston, Mass.
 Charles Mather Harrington, Lawyer, Mem. Harrington, Davidson & Barrell, 1124 Prudential Bldg, Buffalo, N. Y.;
 Res. 505 Ashland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.;
 Henry Theodore Hildreth, Professor Roanoke College, Salem, Va.
 Joseph Adna Hill, Statistician, with Bureau of the Census, Washington, D. C.;
 Res. 1325 N. St., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1325 N. St., Washington, D. C.;
 George William Rolfe, Instructor, Mass.
 Inst. of Technology, Boston, Mass.;
 Res. 175 Hancock St., Cambridge, Mass.
 William Christopher Smith, Lawyer, Chatham, Mass.
 Edward Franklin Weld, Transportation, with Long Island R. R. Co., Room 809 Penn, Station, New York, N. Y.; Res. 512 Chestnut St., Richmond Hill, N. Y.
 Charles Alexander Whittemore, Lawyer, 728 Exchange Bldg., Boston, Mass.;
 Res. 260

1886

- *Henry Morton Ayars, Lawyer, d. Apr. 3, 1806.
 Ralph Waldo Black, Gov't Service, Federal Office, Detroit, Mich.
 * Walter Thomas Clark, Physician, d.
- Walter Thomas Clark, Physician, d. Sept. 1903.
 Charles Ruel Fletcher, Manager with The Exolon Co., Blasdell, N. Y.; Res. 511 Linwood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Henry Edward Fraser, Pharmacist, 110 Meridian St., E. Boston, Mass.
 Albert Augustus Gleason, Lawyer, 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 10 Clarfin Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 Binney Gunnison, Professor, Lombard College, Galeaburg, Ill.; Res. 1349 E. Knox St., Galesburg, Ill.
 * Selwyn Lewis Harding, Student, d. Jan. 7, 1887.

- * Selwyn Lewis Harding, Student, d. Jan. 7, 1887. Bertram Curtis Henry, Professor, George-town College, Georgetown, Ky. George Edwin Howes, Teacher, Professor Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.; Res. College Pk. Williamstown, Mass. William Voorhees Judson, Colonel in U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. 609 Rush St., Chicago, Ill.
- Washington, D. C.; Res. ovy Auss. C., Chicago, Ill. Nehemiah Samuel Kenison, Chiropodist, 413 Commercial Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 2106 Waverly Pl., St. Louis, Mo. William Fogg Osgood, Professor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 74 Avon Hill St., Cambridge, Mass.

Digitized by Google

- Joseph Newell Palmer, Lawyer, 45 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Lombard St., Newton, Mass. Myron Wallace Richardson, Educator, Headmaster Girls High School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 67 Brooksdale Rd., Brigh-ton, Mass.
- * Edmund Nathaniel Snyder, Teacher, d.
- Doct. 1, 1896.
 William Abbott Stone, Teacher, 61 Main St., Exeter, N. H.
 Camillo Von Klenze, Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.

- Henry Willard Bean, (Init. by Rochester), Lawyer, 120 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. University Club, New York, N. Y.
 Howard Henry Charles Bingham, Principal High School, Amsterdam, N. Y.
 Wilton Lincoln Currier, Lawyer, 19 Myrtle St. Boston, Mass.

- Wilton Lincoln Currier, Lawyer, 19 Myrtle St., Boston, Mass.
 Ditlew Monrad Frederiksen, Real Estate, Pres. Scandinavian-Canadian Land Co. & D. M. Frederiksen Land Co., 613 Phoenix Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2421 Sheridan Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn.
 John Henry Gray, Professor, Univ. of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 312 Walnut St., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Charles Frederick Hall, Teacher, Lawrencetown, N. S.

- Minn. Charles Frederick Hall, Teacher, Lawr-encetown, N. S. Grant Murray McDonald, Finance with Fifth Ave. Bank, 530 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. Prank Nelson Nay, (Init. by Amherst), Lawyer, Mem. Bates, Nay, Abbott & Dane, Tremont Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 9 Maple St., Roxbury, Mass. Arthur Henry Osgood, Dentist, 462 Boyl-ston St., Boston, Mass. James Harvey Robinson, Pofessor, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 924 West End Ave., New York, N. Y. Elwood Gardner Tewksbury, Missionary, Gen'l Secy. China Sunday School Union, Shanghai, China. George Herman Tuttle, Physician, So. Acton, Mass. Frank Vogel, Professor Mass. Inst. of Tech., Boston, Mass.; Res. 95 Rob-inwood Ave., Jamaica Plain, Mass. Harry Clifford Wood, Lawyer.

1888

- Joseph Irving Bennett, Lawyer, 18 Tre-mont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 468 Com-monwealth Ave., Boston, Mass. * Harrie Beekman Drake, Teacher, d. Aug.

- Harrie Beekman Drake, Teacher, d. Aug. 27, 1894.
 John Ricc Eldridge, Physician, 2817 Gar-ber St., Berkeley, Cal.
 Samuel Stickney Hall, Insurance, Associ-ate Actuary, with Mutual Life Ins. Co., 34 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 17 Upper Mountain Ave., Montclair, N. I.
- Je Pride Henderson, Teacher, Boston Latin School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 28 Meredith St., W. Roxbury, Mass.
 Arthur Treadway Johnson, Lawyer, Barristers Hall, Boston, Mass.; Res. Weston Mass.
- ton, Mass.

- * Edward Hamilton Kidder, Physician, d.
- July 16, 1898. Harry Roberts Miles, Clergyman, Dwight Pi. Church, 1404 Chapel St., New Ha-
- ven, Ct. Frederick Plummer, Broker, Mem. Plum-mer, Bent & Co., 24 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. P. O. Box 3703, Boston, Mass.

1889

- Clarence Alfred Bunker, Lawyer, 903 Bar-risters Hall, Boston, Mass.; Res. 46 Chestnut St., Wellesley Hills, Mass.
 Luther Davies, Dry Goods Merchany, Mem. Luther Davies & Co., 163 Main St., Oshkosh, Wis.; Res. 116 Church St., Circuit Court, Ottawa, Ill.; Res. 625 Division St., Ottawa, Ill.; Res. 62

- Bidg., Cleveland O.; Mes. 1900 A. 9, or St., Cleveland, O.
 Leon Stacy Griswold, Mining Engineer & Geologist, 53 State St., Boston, Mass.;
 Rues. Flymouth, Mass.
 Guy Harold Holliday, Lawyer, Asst. Clerk Superior Court, 117 Court House, Boston, Mass.;
 Emil Charles Pfeiffer.
 William Forrest Pillsbury, Stock Broker,
- Emil Charles Pfeiffer.
 William Forrest Pillsbury, Stock Broker, Mem. Lovell & Co., 8 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 22 Berwick Rd., Newton Center, Mass.
 James Savage Stone, Physician, 234 Marl-borough St., Boston, Mass.
 Clarence Allen Wait, Building Manager, 940 S. Illinois Ave., Decatur, Ill.
 William Homer Warren, Professor, Whea-ton College, Norton, Mass.
 George Elliot Wright, Lawyer, Mem. Wright, Kelleher & Calwell, 402 Burke Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1227 38th Ave., N. Seattle, Wash.

- Charles Préaut Blaney, Lawyer, Mem. Walradt & Blaney, 26 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 306 W. 94th St., New York, N. Y.
- York, N. Y.; RES. 300 York, N. Y. Frederick Page Cutting, Canning Business, Pres. Cutting Packing Co., 510 Kohl Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1930 Harrison St., Oakland, Cal. Richard Elwood Dodge, Farmer and Au-thor; Res. Washington, Ct. Louis Henry Dow, Professor Dartmouth College, Hanover, N. H. Benjamin Fisher, Investment Bonds, 35 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Marsh St. Dedham, Mass.

- Benjamin Fisher, Investment Bonds, 35 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Marsh St., Dedham, Mass.
 Winthrop Edwards Fiske, Teacher, Phil-lips Exeter Academy, Exeter, N. H.
 Edward Richard Kellam, Wholesale Fuel, Pres. Diamond Coal Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1250 S. Orange Grove Ave., Pasadena, Cal.
 Walter Mann, Publisher, 5436 Winthrop Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Andrew Marcus Morton, Clerk, 25 Wash-ington St., Boston, Mass.
- ington St., Boston, Mass.

- Curtis Hidden Page, Professor & Author, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N. H. Wilson Newell Palmer, Ice Business, 17 Chestnut Ave., Jamaica Plain, Mass.; Res. Needham, Mass. Henry Tyler Perry, Insurance, with The Home Ins. Co., 56 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 215 W. 105th St., New York, N. Y.

- N. Y.; Res. 215 W. 105th St., New York, N. Y.
 * Aylmer Draper Pond, Publishing Business, d. Aug. 14, 1893.
 Oliver Brewster Roberts, Teacher, Allen School, W. Newton, Mass.; Res. 67 Oakland St., Melrose, Mass.
 Benjamin Jerome Sanda, Physician, King St., Port Chester, N. Y.
 Arthur Sweeney, Lawyer, Asst. to Corporation Counsel of City of N. Y. Municipal Bidg., New York, N. Y.
 Anthony Morris Tyson, Lawyer, 207 N. Calvert St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 206 Chancery St., Guilford, Baltimore, Md.
 Raymond Leslie Weeka, Professor, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 620 W. 142 St., New York, N. Y.

Perley Doe, Letter Carrier, Res. 26 Mill St., Arlington, Mass. Henry Robert Gledhill, Physician, Jersey-ville, Ill.

- Charles Burton Gulick, Teacher, Profes-sor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 59 Fayerweather St., Cam-bridge, Mass. bridge, Mass. * Alfred Samuel Hayes, Lawyer, d. Nov.
- 1912

- ^{10, 1912.}
 Frank Harris Hitchcock, Mining, Res. Metropolitan Club, New York, N. E.
 William Guild Howard, Asst. Professor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
 Fred Albion Huntress, Transportation, Rio de Janeiro Tramway, Light & Power Co., Caixa do Correio 571, Rio de Ianeiro. Brazil.
- Janeiro, Brazil. Frederick Larrabee Jerris, Law & Real Estate, Sor Fidelity Bldg., Portland, Me. Jonathan Edward Jonnson, Clergyman,
- d. Jan. 17, 1908. George Henry Leonard, Artist, 17 Rue de Boissonade, Paris, France. * Hugh McCulloch, Jr., Author, d. Mar.
- rugn mccunicu, jr., Autor, d. Mar. 27, 1902.
 Albert Randell Moore, Lawyer, Mem. Dur-ment, Moore & Sanborn, 616 Gemania Life Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 464 Holly Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 Lewis Kennedy Morse, Lawyer & Trustee, 201 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Boxford Mase
- Boxford, Mass. Edward Oliver Parker, Physician, 68 E. Putnam Ave., Greenwich, Ct. * George Livermore Potter, Real Estate, d.

- George Livermore Potter, Real Estate, d. Apr. 6, 1899.
 John Orville Powers, Advertising, Pres. John O. Powers Co., 11 W. 25th St., New York, N. Y.,; Res. Nutley, N. J.
 Willard Reed, Principal Browne & Nichols School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 103 Walker St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 103 Walker St., Cambridge, Mass.
 John Wesley Rice, Music, Rockland, Mass.
 Logan Herbert Roots, Missionary Bishop (Episcopal), American Church Mission, Hankow, China.

- Charles Lewis Slattery, Clergyman, Rector of Grace Church, 804 Broadway, New York, N. Y. * John Dunbas Stults, Student, d. July
- Jona Lundar Stults, Student, d. July 11, 1893. Charles Henry Conrad Wright, Professor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 5 Buckingham Pl., Cambridge, Mass.

1803

- Joseph Allen, Asst. Professor, College of the City of N. Y. New York, N. Y.; Res. 9 Myrtle St., White Plains, N. Y. William Sleeper Bange, Lawyer, 514 Cali-fornia Bldg, Tacoma, Wash. Allen Rogers Benner, Teacher, Phillips Academy, Andover Cottage, Andover, Mass
- Mass.
- Milliam Tenny Brewster, Professor, Co-lumbia University, Provost of Barnard College, New York, N. Y.; Res. Scars-dale, N. Y.
- Stillman Percy Roberts Chadwick,
- Stillman Ferry Teacher, Phillips Exeter Acausant ter, N. H.
 Carlos Carleton Closson, Social Worker, 516 S. Hill St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1207 W. 3rd St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Maurice Henry Ewer, Finance, 214 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 13 Warren Pl., Montclair, N. J.
 Ioshua Hale, Electrical Engineer, d.

- FL, MONICHAIT, IV. J.
 Joshua Hale, Electrical Engineer, d. June 15, 1915.
 Percival Hall, President, Gallaudet College, Washington, D. C., Res.; I Kendall Green, Washington, D. C.
 Robert Anson Jordan, Lawyer, 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 55 Saltonstall Rd., Haverhill, Mass.
 Robert Morae Lovett, Professor, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 250 E. 60th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 250 E. 60th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 250 E. 60th St., Chicago, Ill.
 Harris Peyton Mosher, Physician, 828 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.
 Herbert Hayes Norton, Lumber Business, d. Dec. 11, 1894.
 Thomas Fatzinger Patterson, Broker, Mem. Winslow & Co., 11 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 114 Stuyvesant Pl., New Brighton, S. I.
 Bugene Austinella Reed, Jr.; Business Gen'l Mgr. Cent. Union Telephone Co., Columbus, O.; Res. 33 N. 3rd St., Columbus, O.
 Thresher Ames Rippey, Finance, 2527 Octamed View Austinella Reed Call

- Columbus, O.; Res. 33 N. 3rd St., Columbus, O. Thresher Ames Rippey, Finance, 2527 Occan View Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. * Alfred Lindsay Shapleigh, Medical Mis-sionary, d. Feb. 4, 1905. Lawrence Watson Strong, Pathologist, (Init. by Amherst), 90 Morningside Dr., New York, N. Y. Winthrop Pitt Tryon, Musical Critic "The Christian Science Monitor," St. Paul & Falmouth Sts., Boston, Mass.; Res. 10 Avon Pl., Cambridge, Mass. * Henry Francis Willard, Educator, d. Apr. 28, 1914.

1893

- Sidney Miller Ballou, Lawyer, 910 Colo-rado Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1150 Connecticut Ave., Washington,
- nry Newhall Berry, Lawyer, Mem. Berry & Bucknam, 85 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Lynn, Mass. Henry



Digitized by Google

TOO

1

::

- Charles Emerson Cook, Literary Work, Business Mgr., Belasco Theatre, New York, N. Y.; Res. Lambs Club, New York, N. Y.

- York, N. Y.; Res. Lambs Lind, INEW York, N. Y. Robert Gray Dodge, Lawyer, 53 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 82 Bay State Rd., Boston, Mass. Waiter Cazenove Douglas, Jr., Lawyer & Professor, Temple Law School, 701 Stephen Girard Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa. Frank Edgar Farley, Professor, Simmons College, Boston, Mass.; Res. 108 Fuller St., Brookline, Mass. Philip Becker Goetz, Instructor, Univers-ity of Buffalo, Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. North Evans, N. Y. * Oliver Bridges Henshaw, Editor, d. July 4, 1898.

- * Harold Hutchinson, Lawyer, d. July 15, 1006.

- 1900. Ernest Parlin Jose, Manufacturing, John-son, Vt. Ralph Clinton Larrabee, Physician, 912 Beacon St., Boston, Mass. William Luce, Farmer, Mgr. Fort Smith Pure Milk Co., R. F. D. 2, Fort Smith, A-t Ark.

- Ark.
 Walton Brooks McDaniel, Professor, University of Penn. Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4421 Sanson St., W. Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Vaughan Moody, Poet & Playwright, d. Oct. 16, 1910.
 David Saville Muzzey, Associate Professor, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 492 Van Cortlandt Park Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Howard Gardner Nichols, Manufacturer, d. Iune 23. 1866.
- Howard Gardner Nichola, Manufacturer, d. June 23, 1896.
 William Henry Robey, Jr., Physician & Instructor, Harvard Medical School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 202 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 52 Shepard St., Cambridge, Mass.;
 Fred Maurice Spalding, Physician, 87 Evans Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 William James Henry Strong, Manufac-turer, Box 505, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 641 Church St., Beloit, Wis.
 Lorenzo Webber, Bank Cashier, with Webber State Savings Bk., Portland, Mich.

- Mich.
- Mich. Joseph Rowe Webster, Tutor, Fairfax 11, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Bedford St., N. Lexington, Mass. * David Dwight Wells, Author & Diplo-
- mat, d. June 15, 1900.

- Albert Edward Bailey, Lecturer & Teacher, 42 Braeland Ave., Newton Center, Mass. Alexander Mitchell Crane, Lawyer, 55 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Scars-dale, N. Y. * John Francis Crosby, Lawyer, d. Oct.

- 9, 1901. William Washburn Cutler, Mercantile, Sec. & Treas. Noyes Bros. & Cutler, Inc. 396 Sibley St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 91 Crocus Pl., St. Paul, Minn. Lindsay Todd Damon, Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res.
- University, Providence, R. I.; Res. Sharon, Mass. Franklin Abbott Dorman, Physician, 133 E. 57th St., New York, N. Y.

- George Converse Fiske, Associate Profes-sor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, vy.is.; Res. 625 Mendota Ct., Madison, Wis.

- wis.; Res. 025 menuous c., J.
 Wis.
 Richard Talbot Fox, Manufacturer, 615 Old Colony Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 20 E. Goethe St., Chicago, Ill.
 Arthur Eugene Green, Merchant, Whole-sale Produce, Green & Co., 82 S. Mar-ket St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 54 Garfield St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Arthur Babson Horton, Manufacturing Chemist, with Alfred Bishop, Limited, 48 Spelman St., London, N. E., Eng.; Res. 113 King Henry's Rd., Hampstead, London, N. W., Eng.
 Hector James Hughes, Professor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 6 Clement Circle, Cambridge, Mass.
 William Frazer Lee, Architect, d. July 13, 1900.
- 13, 1900.
- ¹³, 1900. ⁴ Matthew George Norton, Student, d. Mar. 28, 1895. George Rapall Noyes, Associate Professor, University of California, Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 1434 Greenwood Terrace, Berkeley, Cal Cal.
- *George Robinson Philbrook, Teacher.
- d. Feb. 1907. Edward Kennard Rand, Professor, Har-vard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 107 Lakeview Ave., Cambridge,

- Mass. John Rothwell Slater, Professor, Univers-ity of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 21 Thayer St., Rochester, N. Y. John Fogg Twombly, Lawyer, 34 Green St., Brookline, Mass. Hiller Crowell Wellman, Librarian, City Library, Springfield, Mass.; Rimmon Ave., Springfield, Mass.

- Morton Arnold Aldrich, Professor & Dean of the College of Commerce & Business Administration, Gibson Hall, Tulane University, New Orleans, La.
 Randall Thomas Capen, Educational Mis-sionary, Swatow Acad. Swatow, China. John Henry Chase, Teacher, Country Day School, Newton, Mass.
 Arthur Lyon Cross, Professor, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 705 S. State St., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 * Herbert Baldwin Foster, Teacher, d. June 5, 1906.

- June 5, 1906. Edmund Howard Green, Wholesale Pro-duce, Mem. Green & Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 54 Garfield St., Cambridge, Mass.
- Mass. Daniel Crosby Greene, Physician, 483 Bea-con St., Boston, Mass. Walter Thomas Hartzell, Printer & Pub-lisher, 631 Hamilton St., Allentown, Pa.; Res. 130 N. 9th St., Allentown, Pa. Wilford Parsons Joy, Architect, Webster
- Groves, Mo. Frank White Merriman, Manufacturer, Mem. Merriman Bros., 185 Amory St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 Whittier St., Cambridge, Mass. Manufacturer,
- Mott-Smith, Ernest Augustus Lawyer,
- Honolulu, H. I. Frederick Hapgood Nash, Lawyer, Mem. Choate, Hall & Stewart, 30 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Weston, Mass.

*Albert Harding Newman, Bond Dealer,

Albert Harding Newman, Bond Dealer, d. Mar. 12, 1916.
 Carleton Eldredge Noyes, Author, 30 Francis Ave., Cambridge, Mass.
 Franklin Osborne Poole, Librarian, 203 Claremont Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Plinio da Silva Prado, Coffee Business, Sao Paulo, Brazil.
 Henry Washington Prescott, Professor, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.
 *Joseph Robbins, Merchant, d. Oct. 15, 1807.

- 1897.
- eorge Frederick Schwarz, Consulting Forester, 1470 Beacon St., Brookline, George Mass.

- Mass. Carleton Anderson Shaw, Principal, Red House School, Groton, Mass. Harrison Willard Smith, Associate Profes-sor, Mass. Inst. of Technology, Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 188 Woodland Rd., Auburndale, Mass. Herbert Laird Wingate Snell, Clergyman, Rector, St. Lukes Church, Jamestown, N V
- N. Y. Walter Lindsay Van Kleeck, Lawyer,

Millis, Mass. William Sterling Youngman, Lawyer, 19 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 10 Orkney Rd., Brookline, Mass.

1806

- <text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text>

- Lester Bigelow Murdock, Shoe Manufac-turer, 312 Grosvenor Bldg., Providence, R. I.; Res. 147 Lloyd Ave., Providence,
- R. 1. John Lord O'Brian, Lawyer, Special Ass't to U. S. Atty. General, 604 Irquois Bidg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 150 W. Utica St., Buffalo, N. Y. William Walker Orr, Managing Editor, with Nat'l Ass'n. of Credit Men, 41 Park Row, New York, N. Y.; Res. Scarsdale, N. Y. Louis de Forcat Smith Insurance 224
- N. Y.
 Louis de Forest Smith, Insurance, 324
 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Palmyra, N. Y.
 Frederick Haines Stillwagen, Lawyer 55
 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 391
 Occan Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Raphael Clarke Thomas, Clergyman, Second Ave. Baptist Church, 164 and Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Joseph Parker Warren, Asst. Professor, d. Dec. 5, 1000.

- d. Dec. 5, 1909.

1897

- 1897
 Roswell Parker Angier, Asst. Professor, Yale University, New Haven, Ct.; Res. 140 Edgehill Rd., New Haven, Ct.; Rus. 140 Edgehill Rd., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1235-8th Ave., W. Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1235-8th Ave., W. Seattle, Wash.; Rus. 1235-8th Ave., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Rus. 1232 De la Vina St., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Rus. 1232 De la Vina St., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Rus. 1932 De la Vina St., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Rus. 1900 Dealer, 500 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Sungress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Sungress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Sungress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. William Capen, Bond Dealer, 500 Sungress St., Boston, Mass.; Rus. 100 Sungress St., Sungress, Rus. 2005 St., Sungress St., Sungr
- field, Mass. Jonathan Balcom Hayward, Lawyer, with Kerr, Page, Cooper & Hayward, 55 Lib-erty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 104 E. 40th St., New York, N. Y. Frederick Heilig, Lawyer, 421-5 Mohawk Bildg., Portland, Ore.; Res. Heilig Theatre, Portland, Ore.; Res. Heilig Theatre, Portland, Ore.; Res. Heilig Theatre, Lawyer, 43 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1 E. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; * Harry Howard Hill, Student, d. Mar. 12, 1898.

Digitized by Google

- Henry Barrett Huntington, Teacher, Associate Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. a3 John St., Providence, R. I. Robert Edwin Olds, Lawyer, with Davis Kellogg & Severance, Merchants' Natl. Bk. Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 9 Crocus Pl., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 9 Crocus Pl., St. Paul, Minn.; Bernard Surro Oppenheimer, Physician, 125 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Belmont Parker, Editor & Publisher, with S. Pearson & Son, 32 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Westfield, N. J.
 George Selby Prouty, Manufacturer,
- George Selby Prouty, Manufacturer,
- George Selby Prouty, Manufacturer, Spencer, Mass.
 Edward Eggleston Rice, Publisher, Sup't, Pictorial Review Co., 303 Equitable Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 14 Fenwick Rd, Winchester, Mass.
 Louis Sydney Bassford Robinson, Physic-ian, 937 Lowry Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 744 University Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Minn.
- Elmer Ernest Southard, Physician, Direc-tor Psychopathic Hospital, Boston, Mass.; Res. 70 Francis Ave., Cambridge, Mass.
- Charles Alfred Weatherby, Botanist, 749 Main St., E. Hartford, Ct. Moses Hannibal Wright, Civil Engineer,
- d. June 8, 1906.

- William Wilson Baker, Associate Profes-
- William Wilson Baker, Associate Profes-sor, Haverford College, Haverford, Pa. James Stewart Barstow, Teacher, 242 E. 61st St., New Yerk, N. Y.; Res. 132 Brunswick Ave., Gardiner, Me. Edmund Blake Barton, Principal New School, Hillside Rd., Wellesley Hills, Marc Mass.
- George Charles Beals, Manufacturer, with International Phosphate Co., 27 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Winchendon, Mass.
- * Edwin Warren Cutting, Student, d. Nov.
- Edwin Warren Cutting, Student, d. Nov. 14, 1897.
 Carroll George Dolman, Principal, High School, Monte Vista, Col.
 William Edwin Dorman, Lawyer with Dorman & Newhall, 38 Exchange St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 29 Red Rock St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 29 Red Rock St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 29 Red Rock St., Lindsey King Foster, Lawyer, 209 Wash-ington St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 25 Irv-ing St., Arlington, Mass.
 Samuel Tufts Frost, Lawyer, 35 Equitable Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 100 Savin Hill Ave., Boston, Mass.
 Edward Dwight Fullerton, Lawyer, Mem. Scaife, Robbins & Fullerton, 19 Con-gress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Dedham, Mass.

- William McClintock Gardner, Andover, Mass.
- Frederick Eugene Garland, Physician, 483
- Frederick Eugene Garland, Physician, 483 Beacon St., Boston, Mass. Charles Grilk, Lawyer, Mem. Wilson, Grilk & Wilson, 201 Putnam Bldg., Davenport, Ia.; Res. Davenport, Ia. Charles Eleazer Hawkes, Physician & Surgeon, 355 Thayer St., Providence, R. I. Lawrence Locarth Handaroon Act. Dis
- Lawrence Joseph Henderson, Asst. Pro-fessor, Harvard University, Cambridge,

Mass.; Res. 4 Willard St., Cambridge,

- Mass.; Res. 4 Willard St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Henry True Hooper, Furniture Merchant, Mem. Oren Hooper's Sons, 236 Middle St., Portland, Me.; Res. 90 Prospect St., Woodfords, Me.
 Arthur Henry Howard, Salesman, with American Sheet & Tin Plate Co., 208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1055 Willmette Ave., Willmette, Ill.
 Joseph Edwards Hubbard, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Egidio 12, Havana, Cuba; Percy Adams Hutchison, Journalist, 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 14 Prospect Ter., E. Orange, N. J.
 Frederick Erastus Hyde, Jr., 17 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Nathan Spaulding Kelly, Lawyer, 24 Milk St. Boston, Mass.; Res. 27 Glen-ville Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 27 Glen-ville Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 21 Guen-ville Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 21 Guen-ville Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 21 S.
 Guy Newhall, Lawyer, Mem. Dorman & Newhall, 38 Exchange St., Lynn, Mass. Res. 21 Atlantic Terrace, Lynn, Mass.; Res. 21 Atlantic Terrace, Lynn, Mass.; Res. 12 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 13 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 14 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 15 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 15 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 21 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 21 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 30 Nither Parke, Lawyer, 159 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 13 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 14 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 15 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 15 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 16 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 17 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 18 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Res. 19 Orient Pl., Meinose, Mass.; Miliam Howard Porter, Salesman, 165 Jiancoln St., Boston, Mass.; Henry Howe Richards, Teacher, Groton School, Groton, Mass.

- Henry Howe Richarda, Teacher, Groton School, Groton, Mass.
 Hiram Hall Roberts, Mechanical Engineer, 1027 Orange St., Youngstown, O.
 Curtis Nye Smith, Lawyer, 19 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Newton, Mass.
 Ralph Stout, Lawyer, 51 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 22 Forest Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Fullerton Leonard Waldo, Editor & Musical Critic, with Public Ledger, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1830 Rittenhouse Sq., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Philip Bartlett Wells, Teacher, Lake Placid School, Lake Placid Club, N. Y.; Res. 45 Hunnewell Ave., Newton, Mass.

- Joseph Hood Barnes, Grove City, Pa. Middleton Goldsmith Beaman, Lawyer, Legislative Drafting Research Fund, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.: Res. The Cordova, Washington, D. C. Richard Stanwood Benner, Physician, 25 Maple St., Springfield, Mass. Clement Lincoln Bouvé, Lawyer, Union Trust Bldg., 15th & H Sts., Washing-ton, D. C.; Res. 3133 38th St., Wash-ington, D. C.
- ton, D. C.; Res. 3133 38th St., Wash-ington, D. C. Charles Thomas Brown, (Init. by Swarth-more), Treasurer, A. H. Sickler Co., 518 Ludlow St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 54 Oak Ave., Moorestown, N. J. Allan Reuben Campbell, Lawyer, 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Bronxville, N. Y.
- N. 1. Howard Clapp, Dentist, d. Mar. 10, 1913. Edward Palmer Clark, Consulting Archi-tect, with Regal Shoe Co., 268 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 40 Beacon St., Deston, Mass. Boston, Mass.

Alfred Lawrence Fish, Lawyer, Mem. Brandeis, Dunbar & Nutter, 161 Devon-shire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 119 Ox-ford St., Cambridge, Mass. Archibald Victor Galbraith, Teacher, Middlesex School, Concord, Mass. John Sawward Galbraith Acat Performed

- Middlesex School, Concord, Mass. John Sayward Galbraith, Asst. Professor, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.; Res. 147 Main St., Williamstown, Mass.; Gloucester, Mass. Frank Butler Granger, Physician, 591 Beacon St., Boston, Mass. John Halliday, Physician, 1391 Common-wealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. Cairo, III.

- ÌII.

- Ill.
 Richard Brown Harris, Lawyer, 50 Zeigler Block, Spokane, Wash.; Res. 720 Cannon St., Spokane, Wash.
 Henry Horace Hill, Bruish Manufacturer, with J. I. Whiting, J. J. Adams Co., 700 Harrison Ave., Boston, Mass.
 Robert Louis Hoguet, Lawyer, Mem. Ivins, Wolff & Hoguet, 27 Williams St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 47 E. 92nd St., New York, N. Y.
 Marshall Summer Holbrook, Lawyer, Garfield St., Cambridge, Mass.

- Marshall Summer Holbrook, Lawyer, Gar-field St., Cambridge, Mass. Henry Minor Huxley, Patent Lawyer, Mem. Bell & Huxley, 208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2014 Orrington Ave., Evanston, Ill. Robert Ainsworth Leeson, Manufacturer, Treasurer, Universal Winding Co., 95 South St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 256 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass. John Albert Macy, Journalist, Literary Editor, with Boston Herald, Boston, Mass.; Res. 114 Fenway St., Boston, Mass. Mass.
- Benjamin Paul Merrick, Lawyer, Mem. Travis, Merrick & Warner, 516 Michi-gan Trust Bildg., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 219 College Ave., S. E. Grand
- gan Trust Bldg., Grand Rapids, Mich.: Res. 210 College Ave., S. E. Grand Rapids, Mich. Adolphe Monell Sayre, Pension Expert, Sec'y The Church Pension Fund, 14 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Little Falls, N. J. Philip Sidney Smith, Geologist, with U. S. Geological Survey, Washington, D. C.; Res. 3249 Newark St., Washington, D. C. Russell Stobbs, I.awyer, Mem. Tait & Stobbs, 7.08 Slater Bildg., Worcester, Mass. Francis Russell Stoddard, Jr., Lawyer.

- Worcester, Mass.
 Francis Russell Stoddard, Jr., Lawyer, Greene, Hurd & Stowell, 43 Exchange Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 102 Waverly Pl., New York, N. Y.
 Fenton Tomlinson, Manufacturer, Pres. Saco Valley Canning Co., 191 Pine St., Portland, Me.
 Frank Owen White, Lawyer, 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 97 Sewall Ave., Brookline, Mass.
 Frank Hayden Whitmore, Librarian, Brockton Public Library, Brockton,

 - ank Hayden Whitmore, Librarian, Brockton Public Library, Brockton, Mass.; Res. 167 Newbury St., Brockton, Mass.
 - Mass. Howard Fletcher Whitney, Banker, Mem. Remick, Hodges & Co., 14 Wall St.. New York, N. Y.; Res. 530 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. Charles Edward Williams, Clergyman, 1233 S. 10th St., Terre Haute, Ind. Henry Felix Wolff, Lawyer, Mem. Ivins,

Wolff & Houget, 27 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 645 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.

New York, N. Y. Samuel Lamson Wonson, Bridge Engineer, with Missouri Pac. Ry. Co., 1055 Ry. Exchange Bildg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 5537 A Cabanne Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

- Charles Lawrence Adams, Clergyman, Rector of St. Paul's Church, Willimantic. Ct.

- Rector of St. Paul's Church, Willian-tic, Ct.
 Walter Conrad Arensberg, Literary Work, 33 W. 67th St., New York, N. Y.
 Rex Mitchell Baxter, Advertising, Federa-tion for Charity & Philanthropy, Cham-ber of Commerce Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 11211 Hessler Rd., Cleveland, Scillar Uilliam Merriam Chadbourne, Lawyer, 32 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 37 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Durant Ford Drake, Associate Professor Wesleyan University, Middletown, Ct.; Res. 186 High St., Middletown, Ct.; Arthur Drinkwater, Lawyer, Mem. Head, Drinkwater & Crafts, 50 Temple PL, Boston, Mass.; Res. 50 Buckingham St.; Cambridge, Mass.
 Owen David 'Evans, Principal, Boston Continuation School, 55 Brooksdale Rd., Boston, Mass.
- Boston, Mass
- Boston, Mass. Albert Parker Flitch, Clergyman & Presi-dent Andover Theological Seminary, 29 Follen St., Cambridge, Mass. Martin Moore Foss, Publisher, Secretary McGraw Hill Book Co., 239 W. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Shippan Point Ct.
- Point, Ct. Robert John Graves, Physician, Concord, N. H.
- *Frederick Carleton Gulick, Teacher, d. Sept. 26, 1902. *Norman Fisher Hall, Teacher, d. Sept.
- 5, 1906.

- 5, 1906. Roger Conant Hatch, Teacher, Smith Academy, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 422 Lake Ave., St. Louis, Mo. James Edward McCloskey, Jr., Lawyer, Farmers' Bank Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa. Walter Guy Mortland, Business, 602 Fitzsimmons Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. Legley & Elmer Sts., Pittsburg, Pa. Pa.
- Pa. Frederic Palmer, Jr., Associate Professor, Haverford College, Haverford, Pa. Ray Potter Perry, General Manufacturing Manager, with Barrett Mfg. Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. Parkside & Princetont Pl., Upper Mont-clair, N. J. James Austin Richards, Clergyman, Mt. Vernon Church, 383 Marlboro St., Roston. Mas.
- Vernon Church, 383 Boston, Mas.
- John Pitts Sanborn, Jr., Editor, with N. Y. Globe, 73 Dey St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y.
- N. 1.; Nes. 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y. Ernest Edward Sargeant, Lawyer, Asst. Corp. Counsel, City Hall, Spokane, Wash.; Res. 1511 S. Latamah St., Spokane, Wash.
- Howard Gustave Schleiter, Physician, 925



- Highland Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5420 Stanton Ave., Pittsburg, Pa. Murray Seasongood, Lawyer, Mem. Pax-ton, Warrington & Seasongood, 801 Gwynne Bldg., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 3711 Washington Ave., Cincinnati, O. William Nathanael Seaver, Librarian, Asst. Municipal Reference Librarian, 500 Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. Scituate, Mass. Winfield Lowry Shaw, Shoe Manufacturer, with W. H. McElwain Co., 354 Con-gress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 20 Coch-ato Rd., Braintree, Mass. Frank Herbert Simonds, Journalist, Asso-ciate Editor, with N. Y. Tribune, 154 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 72 Overlook Rd., Upper Montclair, N. J. Herbert Addington Wadleigh, Banker, 4 Post Office Sq., Boston, Mass.; Res. 9 Hillside Ave., Winchester, Mass. Simon Everard Williams, Pharmacist, d. Jan. 14, 1907.

- Jan. 14, 1907. George Jesse Wright, Physician, 117 Roup St., Pittsburg, Pa. Henry Aaron Yeomans, Professor and Dean, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. University 15, Cambridge, Mass.

- Charles Frederick Covert Arensberg, Law-yer, 1927 Oliver Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Oakmont, Pa.
- Res. Oakmont, Pa. John Rossman Bertholf, Branch Manager, with Pacific Fire Extinguisher Co., 34 Ellis St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 166 Hillerest Rd., Berkeley, Cal. Harrison Winthrop Bowker, Lawyer, 731 Slater Bldg, Worcester, Mass.; Res. 128 Elm St., Worcester, Mass. John Gaylord Brackett, Lawyer, Special Justice, Municipal Ct. of the City of Boston, 53 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 34 Lombard Rd., Arlington, Mass. *Ranson Davisson Brackett, Student, d. Dec. 22, 1900.

- Res. 34 Lombard Rd., Arlington, Mass,
 Renson Davisson Brackett, Student, d. Dec. 32, 1900.
 Oliver Winslow Branch, Judge, Associate Justice, Superior Ct. of N. H., 216 Prospect St., Manchester, N. H.
 Edwin Marin Brush, Fire Insurance, with Penn. Fire Ins. Co. 137 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 9 Hawes St., Brookline, Mass.
 Henry Alexander Flanders, Ice Business, Ass't Manager, with Independent Ice Co., 171 E. 2nd St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 93 Emerson St., Melrose, Mass.
 Harold Waldo French, Rubber Broker, with Gore & French, Inc., 513 2nd Nat'l Bidg., Akron, O.; Res. 111 Rose Ave., Akron, O.
 Paul Burty Haviland, China Manufacturer, 11 E. 36th St., New York, N. Y.
 Lewis 'David Humphrey, Business, 23 Maple Ave., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 75 Woltiam St., New York, N. Y.
 Lawrence Stelzner Jackson, Manufacturer, Sey.-Treas. Golden Gate Mfg. Co., 6 Desbrosses St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 9 Woodcrest Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
 Edwin Warley James, Civil Engineer, Division Chief U. S. Office of Public

۱

Roads, Willard Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 7205 Blair Rd., Washington, D. C.

- D. C.; Res. 7205 Blair Rd., Washington, D. C.
 Prederick Warren Lovejoy, Jr., Superintendent Newell Works, General Chemical Co., Newell, Pa.; Res. 101 Gates Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 William Henry McGrath, Electrical Engineer, with Fuget Sound Traction Light & Power Co., 860 Stuart Bldg., Seattle, Wash.
 Thomas Russell Robinson, Superintendent, Worcester Suburban Electric Co., Uxbridge, Mass.; Res. 51 Court St., Dedham, Mass.;
 Robert Wilcox Sayles, Curator, Geological Museum, Harvard University, Cambridge Mass.; Res. 263 Hammond St., Chestnut Hill, Mass.
 Carl Clapp Shippee, Broker, with Hornblower & Weeks, 42 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 186 Maple Ave., Red Bank, N. J.
 Flavel Shurtleff, Lawyer, 19 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Winchester, Mass.
 Howard Ward Taggart, Accountant & Office Mgr. with Slick Bros. Construction Co., 1519 N. 16th St., Boise, Id.; Res. 317 Campbell St., Williamsport, Pa.
 Samuel Thurber, Jr., Teacher, Newton Technical High School, 59 North St., Newtonville, Mass.

- Charles Edward Aldrich, Jr., Shoe Manu-facturer, with Thomas & Co., Box 44 Sta. A. Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 95 Clark St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Ralph P. Benedict, Journalist, Editorial Writer, with Denver Express, Denver, Col.; Res. Hotel Auditorium, Denver, Col.; Res. Hotel Auditorium, Denver,
- Col
- Col.
 Brnest Bernbaum, Instructor, Havard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 86 Sparks St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Richard Joseph Cotter, Lawyer, Mem. Warner, Warner & Stackpole, 84 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Stone Rd., Belmont, Mass.
 William Merriam Crane, Clergyman, Cong? Church, "Morning Face," Richmond, Mass.
- *Hervert Bliss De Bray, Student, d. Aug.
- 13, 1900. Leland Turner Dutton, Business, Gelatine & Glue, Mem. Milligan & Higgins Glue
 Co., 222 Front St., New York, N. Y.;
 Res. 46 E. 41st St., New York, N. Y.
 Joseph William Gilles, Lawyer, d. Jan.

- 30, 1913. Robert Montraville Green, Physician, 78 Marlborough St. Boston, Mass. William David Haviland, China Manu-facturer, 29 Avenue de Juillet, Limoges,
- John Haynes Holmes, Clergyman, Church of the Messiah, (Unit.) 61 E. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 28 Garden Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. Charles Downing Lay, (Init. by Colum-bia), Landscape Architect, 15 E. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Stratford, Ct.
- Ct.
- Roger Irving Lee, Professor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 51 Brattle St., Cambridge, Mass.
- Edward Hance Letchworth, Lawyer, Mem.

- Kenefick, Cooke, Mitchell & Bass, 1330 Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 106 Windsor Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Joseph Aloysius Love, Lawyer, 97 Main St., Webster, Mass.; Res. 34 E. Main St., Webster, Mass.; Bergan Arling MacKinnon, Publishing, with Pictorial Review Co., 222 W. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 65 Murray Ave., Port Washington, N. Y. Edwin Walter Mills, Mining Engineer, with Seoul Mining Co., Pyeng Yang Chosen, Korea; Res. 15 Linwood Sq., Roxbury, Mass.

- Chosen, Korea; Res. 15 Linwood Sc., Roxbury, Mass.
 William Emery Mulliken, Coal Dealer, 445 Mass. Ave., Lexington, Mass.; Res. 26 Muzzey St., Lexington, Mass.; Res. 4arold Stanley Pollard, Journalist, Chief Editorial Writer with N. Y. Evening World, 63 Park Row, New York, N. Y.; Res. 50 W. 45th St., New York, N. Y.; Herbert Cahoone Thorndike, Lawyer, 172 Main St., Brockton, Mass.; Res. 8 Union St., East Bridgewater, Mass. Martin Harley Urner, Physician, 4 W. 7th Ave., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 1603 E. McMillan St., Walnut Hills, Cincinnati, O. О.
- O. Howard Ruggles Van Law, Real Estate Trustee, with Alonzo O. Bliss Proper-ties, 35 B St., Washington, D. C.; Res. "The Ventosa," Washington, D. C. Raynor Greenleaf Wellington, Teacher, Asst. Professor, University of South Dakota, 225 N. University St., Ver-milion, S. D. Holden Pierce Williams, Insurance Broker, 120 Water St., Boston, Mass.: Res. 37 Perrin St., Rostoury.
- olden Pierce Williams, Insurance Broker, 120 Water St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 37 Perrin St., Roxbury, Mass.

- Edwin Hale Abbot, Jr., Lawyer, 340 Tremont Bidg., Boston., Mass.; Res. 1 Follen St., Cambridge, Mass. Ralph Abercrombie, 81 Providence St., Worcester, Mass. Fred Elijah Ames, Forester, with U. S. Forest Service, Portland, Ore.; Res. University Club, Portland, Ore. James Stuart Bent, Jr., Oil Business, 117 First Street, Boston, Mass.; Res. 41 Clark Rd., Brookline, Mass. Arthur Black, Lawyer; Res. 26 Everett Ave., Winchester, Mass. Edward Fortesque Breed, Manufacturer of Cut Soles, Vice-Pres. Henry W. Breed & Co., 761 Washington St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 11 Kings Beach Rd., Lynn, Mass.; Thure One Breed, Cal
- Mass., Mass., Blmer Elbert Craig, Teacher, Southern High School, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 73 W. Washington Lane, Germantowa,
- Engineer, with nission, Boston, Harold Clark DeLong, Engine Boston Transit Commission,
- Boston Transit Commission, Boston, Mass.; Res. Brookline, Mass. John Francis Dever, Jr., Bond Salesman, with Hornblower & Weeks, 60 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Newtonville,
- St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Herrichten, Mass.
 Frank Richard Fitzpatrick, Railroading, Foreman, Locomotive Super-Heater Co., Co., 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 34 Centre Ave., Bellmont, Mass.
 Ralph Stanwood Foss, Publisher, Asst. Manager, with American Book Co., 100 Washington Sq., New York, N. Y.

- Orville Gish Frantz, Real Estate, 710 Gibbs Bldg., San Antonio, Tex.; Res. 111 E. Park Ave., San Antonio, Tex. Charles Whitney Gilkey, Clergyman, Hyde Park Baptist Church, Chicago, Ill. Stanley Breed Hall, Lawyer, 101 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. N. Pembroke, Mass.

- Stanley Breen Hall, Lawyer, 101 mine St. Boston, Mass.; Res. N. Pembroke, Mass.
 Allan Getchell McAvity, Manufacturing, with Buffalo Forge Co., 17 Blenry St., Montreal, Ont.; Res. 506 Victoria Ave., Westmount, Ont.
 Robert William Magrane, Lawyer, 220 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Forrester Mann, Lawyer, 314 Main St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 13 Midland St., Worcester, Mass.; Conyers Read, Teacher, Asst. Professor, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 178 E. Syth St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 178 E. Syth St., Chicago, Ill.; George Stanley Stevenson, Jr., (Init. by Colby), Broker, with Lee Higginson & Co., 36 Pearl St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. Hartford, Ct.
 Built Swift, Asst. Professor, Princeton University & Murray PL. Princeton

- Elijah Swift, Asst. Professor, Princeton University, 80 Murray Pl., Princeton,
- University, 80 Murray FL, Frinceton, N. J. Henry Trumbull Williams, Lawyer, Mem. Emery, Booth, Janney & Varney, 50 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 249 Beacon St., Brookline, Mass. John Daniel Williams, Theatrical Man-ager, with Chas. Frohman, Empire Theatre Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 74 Shepton St., Amherst, Mass.

- Rob Roy Alexander, Banker, Cleveland Trust Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 14611 Lake Ave., Lakewood, O. Charles Edgar Andrews, Banker, New Bethlehem, Pa. William Goodell Baer, Advertising, 2040 Cheagnut St., Philadelphia, Pa. Emerson W. Baker, Lawyer, Baker & Baker, 140 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass. Harold Hotchkiss Bennert, Manufacturer, Supt. Morley Button Mfg. Co., Ports-mouth, N. H. Arthur Herbert Damon, Lawyer, 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Melrose, Mass. Albert de Roode, Lawyer, 52 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. W. Brighton, N. Y. Francis Howard Fobes, Asst. Professor, Union College, Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 3 Chandler St., Lexington, Mass. Charles Galway, (Init. by New York), Teacher, Stoneleigh Court, Washington, D. C.

- D. C
- Barrows & Brown, 9 Central St., Bangor, Me.; Res. 49 Kenduskeog Ave.,

- Bangor, Me.; Res. 49 Kenduskeog Ave., Bangor, Me. Joseph Pierre Hoguet, Surgeon, 40 E. 41st St., New York, N. Y. Edward Clement Kerans, Manufacturer, 24 Conant St., Danvers, Mass. Richards Carroll Kibbey, Farmer, Afoha Lodge, Bluemont, Va.; Res. Marshall-town, Ia. town, Ia. Charles Chester Lane, Publisher, Director

Harvard University Press, University Hall, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Hingham, Mass.

- James Payton Leake, Physician, Passed Asst. Surgeon, U. S. Public Health Ser-vice, 1410 Girard St., Washington, D. C.; Res. Hygicnic Laboratory, Wash-
- ington, D. C. Daniel Cecil Manning, Lawyer, Salem, Mass.; Res. 97 Main St., Peabody, Mass.

- Mass.; Res. 97 Main St., Peabody, Mass.
 Mass.; Res. 97 Main St., Peabody, Mass.
 Phillips Endicott Osgood, Clergyman, 5021 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Sidney Lewis Roberts, Dairy-Farmer, P. O. Box 215, Malvern, Pa.
 Herbert Ferlando Schwarz, Publisher, Secy. & Director of F. A. O. Schwarz, 303 Fifth-Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 255 W. 108th St., New York, N. Y.
 Kendall Kerfoot Smith, Asst. Professor, Brown University, Providence, R. I.; Res. 204 Governor St., Providence, R. I.
 Arthur Linwood Thayer, Lawyer, 44 Cen-tral St., Bangor, Me.
 Roland Lesley Toppan, Physician, 31 Green St., Newburyport, Mass.; Res. 10 Toppans Lane, Newburyport, Mass.; Arthur Tyng, Expert Appraiser with State Tax Dept. Albany, N. Y.; Roy Smith Wallace, Social Worker-Secre-tary Penn. Society to Protect Children from Cruelty, 410 S. 15th St., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. Meadowbrook, Pa.
 Bartlett Walton, Shoe Manulacturer, Wakefield, Mass.
 William Stewart Whitemore, Physician, 39 Brattle St., Cambridge, Mass.

1905

- James Adams, Jr., Bond Salesman, Paine Webber Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 90 Longwood Ave., Brookline, Mass. Roy Elliott Bates, Landscape Painter,

- Longwood Ave., Mystic, Ct. Roy Elliott Bates, Landscape Fainte., Mystic, Ct. Harold Bowditch, Physician, 60 Harvard Ave., Brookline, Mass. Paul Pembroke Crosbie, Life Insurance, 20 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Faterson, N. J. Bronson Crothers, Physician, Lowry Bldg., St. Paul, Minn. William Hawley Davis, Professor, Bow-doin College, Brunswick, Me.; Res. 4 Page St., Brunswick, Me.; Res. 4 P
 - Rederick Beaumont Raves, Sales Mgr. The Bryant Electric Co., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 31 Waban St., Roxbury, Mass.
 - Mass. Francis Greenleaf Goodale, Lawyer, Mem. Goodale & Nash, 53 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Weston, Mass. John Arthur Greene, Jr., Business, 243 W. ooth St., New York, N. Y. Rudolph Brainerd Gring, Frincipal, The Gring School for Boys, Santa Barbara, Cal

 - Cal.
 - James Morgan Groves, Y. M. C. A. Secre-
 - tary, Manila, P. I. Edwin Daniel Hays, Lawyer, Mem. Hays Hershfield & Wolf, 115 Broadway, New

- York, N. Y.; Res. 276 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 John Fletcher Henderson, Funeral Direc-tor, 6a2 Main St., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 92 Haynes St., Johnstown, Pa.
 Frank Burdwin Holsapple, Lawyer, 6or Warren St., Hudson, N. Y.; Res. 549 Union St., Hudson, N. Y.
 Harold Pendexter Johnson, Lawyer, Mem. Johnson & Johnson, 349 Main St., Woburn, Mass.; Res. 2 Fairmount St., Woburn, Mass.
 Carl, Lawson, Electrical Engineer, with
- woourn, Mass.; kes. 2 Fairmount St., Woburn, Mass.
 Carl Lawson, Electrical Engineer, with Edison Electric Illuminating Co., 39 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 900 Lexington St., Waltham, Mass.
 Willard Lewis, Mechanical Engineer, Riverside Mills, Augusta, Ga.; Res. 1211 Troupe St., Augusta, Ga.; Res. 1211 Clarence Walter Randall, Lawyer, 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 247 Brooklyn Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 King Smith, Real Estate and Insurance, 20 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 170 W. 73rd St., New York, N. Y.
 Thomas Page Smith, Jr., Advertising, Mem. Davis-Smith Co., 530 Atlantic Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. Arlington, Mass.
 Frank, Amington Spencer, Jr., Lawver. 60

- Prank Armington Spencer, Jr., Lawyer, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1051 Faile St., New York, N. Y. Charles Adams Weissert, Journalist, Hast-ings, Mich.
- Awyence Haines Whitney, Chemist, with General Electric Co., Pittsfield, Mass.; Res. 72 Commonwealth Ave., Pittsfield, with Mass
- Prederic Lester Woods, Executive Secre-tary, National Security League, 30 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 19 Ocean Ave., Swampscott, Mass.

- Quincy Adams Brackett, Electrical En-gineer, Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., E. Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 236 East End Ave., Pittsburg, Pa. John DeQuedville Briggs, Principal, St. Paul Academy, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. University Club, St. Paul, Minn. Joseph Lawrence Burns, Lawyer, Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 267 Main St., Andover, Mass.
- St., Andover, John Hall Deane.
- Arthur Norman Holcombe, Asst. Profes-sor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 21 Follen St., Cambridge,
- Mass.; Res. 21 Follen St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 21 Follen St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 21 Follen St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Hector McIntosh Holmes, Lawyer, with Fish, Richardson, Herrick & Neave, 84 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 136 Waban Ave., Waban, Mass.
 Arthur Merle Hurlin, Professor, 1206 Quarrier St., Charleston, W. Va.; Res. Fryeburg, Me.
 Theodore Francis Jones, Asst. Professor, New York University, University Heights, New York, N. Y.; Res. 2374 University Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Clarence Kempner, Lawyer, 54 Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Richard Lazenby, Lawyer, 57 Equit-able Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 16 Garden St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Westmorly 22, Cambridge, Mass.

- Washington Jay McCormick, Lawyer, 605 Spruce St., Missoula, Mont. Paul Revere Manahan, Chemist; Res. 231 Edgehill Rd., East Milton, Mass. Charles Mitchell, with William Read & Sons, 364 Washington St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 89 Forest St., Newton Highlands, Mass. Joseph Herbert Soinden Scientist Ameri

- Mass.; Acs. 69 Forest St., Newton Highlands, Mass.
 Joseph Herbert Spinden, Scientist, Ameri-can Museum of Natural History; Res. 57 W. 83rd St., New York, N. Y.
 John Batterson Stetson, Jr., Hat Manu-facturer, Director John B. Stetson Co., Fifth & Montgomery Aves., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. Elkins Park, Pa.
 William Wentworth Thayer, Lawyer, Con-cord, N. H.
 Ralph Irving Underhill, Teacher, Roger Ascham School, 9 Myrtle St., White Plains, N. Y.; Res. Kingswood Camp, Bridgton, Me.
 *Harry Warren Upham, d. Oct. 6, 1912.
 Irving Tupper Worthley, Forester, with Penn. R. R., 428 Commercial Trust Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5338 Angora Terrace, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Frank Moore Wright, Physician & Sur-geon, 208 Summer St., Stamford, Ct.

- 1907
 Richard Ames, Secretary, Harvard Law, School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Way-land, Mass.
 George Lawrence Austin, Investmehts, Mem. Beach & Austin, 18 Asylum St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. Hartford, Ct.
 Irving Widmer Bailey, Research, Ap-plied Biology. 42 Shepard St., Cam-bridge, Mass.
 George William Bricka, Publisher & Ad-vertising, The Brica-Ford Co., 114 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 43 Davis Ave., New Rochelle, N. Y.
 Philip Carter Brown, Belt Manufacturer, I. B. Williams & Sons, Dover, N. H.; Res. 98 Silver St., Dover, N. H.
 Raymond Goold Brown, Lawyer, Ameri-can Tobacco Co., 111 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 70 W. 11th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Robinson Brumley, Lawyer, Claims Attorney for N. Y. N. H. & H. R. R. Room 3837, Grand Central reminal, New York, N. Y.
 Harold Gardner Dunning, Business, Asst. Mgr., Springfield Printing & Binding Co., Springfield Mass.; Res. 87 Har-vard St., Springfield Mass.
 Mend Gardner Dunning, Business, Asst. Mgr., Springfield Mass.; Res. 87 Har-vard St., Springfield Mass.
 Weston Brown Flint, Lawyer, 85 Derons shire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 125 W. Chestnut St., Vakefield, Mass.
 Harry Phidias Forté, Engineer, with Beech Nut Packing Co., Canajoharin, N.
 Watter Le Grand Gifford, Student, dr

- N. Y.
- •Walter Le Grand Gifford, Student, d.
- Waiter Le Grand Gifford, Student, d. Sept. 22, 1905.
 William Augustine Hanley, Lawyer, Mem. Feeney, Brady & Hanley, 709 Pemberton Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 17 Dorset St., Dorchester, Mass.
 Clarence Henry Haring, Teacher, Associate in History, Bryn Mawr College, Bryn Mawr, Pa.; Res. Harvard Club, New York, N. Y.

- Gilbert Julius Hirsch, Writer; Res. Har-vard Club, 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y. Gilbert William Hough, Physician, 205 W. Boylston St., Worcester, Mass. David Heath Howie, Secretary, with Lee, Higginson & Co., 44 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 17 William St., Cambridge, Mass.

- Mass.; Res. 17 William St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Kenneth Simonds Johnson, Telephone Engineer, with Western Electrie Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 44 Madison Ave., Jersey City, N. J.
 Eldred Mitchell Keaya, Transportation, with C. & N. W. R. C. & N. W. Railways Shops, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evanston, Ill.
 Wilford Henry Keeling, Social Worker, Educ. Sec'y Cleveland Associated Charities, Cleveland, O.; Res. 1624 E. 8and St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1624 E. 8and St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1624 E. 8and St., Cleveland, N. Y.
 James Kerans, Business, Dolhen & Sullivan, 7 Water St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 24 Conant St., Danvers, Mass.
 Theodor Whitman Knauth, Banker, Knauth, Nachod & Kuhn, 15 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 12 Locust St., Flushing, N. Y.
 Andrew Roy MacAusland, Surgeon, 240 Newbury St., Boston, Mass.
 Roland Lord O'Brian, Lawyer, with Moot, Sprague, Brownell & Marcy, 15 Cleveland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 55 Cleveland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 11 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 12 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 11 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, N. Y.
- Skowhegan, Me.

- <text> Mass.

- Frederick Dwight Lowrey, Lumber Busi-ness, Sec'y, Lewers & Cooke, Ltd., 177 S. King St., Honolulu, H. L.; Res. 2525 Jones St., Honolulu, H. L.; Res. 2525 George Albert McKay, Manufacturer, Mgr. City Mills Plant American Felt Co., Norfolk, Mass.; Res. Danbury, Ct. Lewis Elmer Matteson, Accountant, 4738 Calumet Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Masonville, N. Y. Edwin Van Blarcom Parke, Secretary, Asst. Secy. Chamber of Commerce, Boston, Mass.; Res. Robbins Rd., Ar-lington Hts., Mass.

- Boston, Mass.; Res. Robbins Rd., Arlington Hts., Mass.
 Russell Glidden Partridge, Lawyer, wim United Fruit Co., 131 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 64 Dwight St., Dedham, Mass.
 Edward Van Dorn Salsbury, Business, 1444 Hyde Pk. Blvd., Chicago, Ill. Henry Robinson Shipherd, Professor, Pennsylvania College, Gettysburg, Pa.
 Dayton Orlando Slater, Real Estate, Secretary, Jas. S. Holden Co., 500 Holden Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 185 Atkinson Ave., Detroit, Mich. Walter Lockwood Stevens, Manufacturer, with United Paperboard Co., 200 5th Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 630 W. 141st St., New York, N. Y.
 Leon Edward Varnam, Civil Engineer, 745 Wolseley Ave., Winniper, Man.
 Carl Bradley Wetherell, Teacher, Chelsea High School, Chelsea, Mass.; Res. 20 Alden Rd., Watertown, Mass.

- Frank Irving Baker, Cotton Broker, 38 Kilby St., Boston, Mass., Res. 422 Main St., Winchester, Mass. John Clark: Bills, Jr., Government Ser-vice, Chief Bureau of Labor, San Juan, Porto Bico.

- vice, Chief Bureau of Labor, San Juan, Porto Rico. Lyman Foster Black, (Init. by Amherst), Publishing & Printing, Business Mgr., with Elgin Daily News, Elgin, Ill.; Res. 770 Highland Ave., Elgin, Ill. Lloyd William Brooke, Lawyer, with F. G. Cruikshank, Dodworth Bldg., Pasadena, Cal.; Res. 1001 Oakland Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Cal.
- Cal. Angelo Robert Charles Clas, Manufacturer, Secy.-Treas. with Falls Machine Co., Sheboygan Falls, Wis.; Res. 1124 N. 6th St., Sheboygan, Wis. Norman Brown Cole, Physician, Surg.-Interne, R. I. Hospital, Providence, R. I.; Res. 250 Broadway, Newport, R. I. Julian Ellsworth Garnsey, Decorative Painter, Prosect Hill, White Plaina
- llian Ellsworth Garnsey, Decorative Painter, Prospect Hill, White Plains,
- Painter, Prospect Hill, White Plains, N. Y.
 Basil Douglas Hall, Clergyman, Hunt's Point Presbyterian Church, 710 Coster St., New York, N. Y.
 Paul Edward Illman, Social Worker, Di-rector of Welfare Work, with National Cash Register Co., Dayton, O.; Res. Dayton, O.
 Sidney Fiske Kimball, Instructor, Univer-sity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. Norway Rd., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Otto Ludwig Martin Henry Lyding, Clergyman, 8 Buckley St., Dorchester, Mass.
- Mass.
- Junass. Royal Martineau, Jr., Lawyer, 317-320 Judge Bldg., Salt Lake City,

- U.; Res. 970 E. 6th South St., Salt Lake City, U. Robert Middlemass Middlemass, Actor, 25 S. High St., New Britain, Ct. Robert Lyman Niles, Building Construc-tion, with Hoggson Bros., 485 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. Lawrence Bradford Packard, Instructor, University of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y. Charles Matlack Price, Magazine Writer, 27 W. 44th St., New York, N. Y. Chester Conrad Rausch, Construction En-gineer, with Fiske & Co., Inc., 25 Arch St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Route 8, Bed-tord, N. H. ford, N. H.

- St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Koute o, Deuford, N. H.
 William Bergman Richards, Lawyer, 500 Security Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Minneapolis, Club, Minneapolis, Minn.
 Arthur Wallace Sampson, Advertising, The Cutler Publications, 166 Essex St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 101 Winter St., Fall River, Mass.
 Robert Hinckley Townsend, Mechanical Engineer, with San Luis Mining Co., San Dimas, Durango, Mexico.; Res. 65 Langdon St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Charles Croasdale Trump, Mechanical Engineer, with Humphrey Gas Pump Co., 401 S. A. & K. Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1913 W. Genesee St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Edward Tubbs Wentworth, Physician, 1332 Lake Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 Paul Withington, Surgeon, 2 Avon St., Cambridge, Mass.
- Cambridge, Mass.

1010

- Hampton Ray Allen, Advertising, with Passaic Metal Ware Co., 200 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 70 Amherst St., E. Orange, N. J.
 Harry Clayton Beaman, Jr., Wool Sales-man, 248 Summer St., Boston, Mass.
 Heywood Campbell Broun, Journalist, with N. Y. Tribune, 154 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 195 Claremont Ave., New York, N. Y.
 David Bradlee Childs, Insurance Broker, 304 Scarritt Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 5927 Brookside Blvd., Kansas City, Mo. Mo.
- MO. Forest Harwood Cooke, Teacher, Thacher School, Nordhoff, Cal. Guy Spalding Deming, Hydraulic En-gineer, Asst. Engr. to Arthur T. Saf-ford, 66 Broadway, Lowell, Mass.; Res. Lowell, Mass.
- James Albert Eccles, Finance, 178 Devon-shire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 86 Hovey St., Watertown, Mass.
- Clayton Holt Ernst, Editorial Work, with Youth's Companion, Boston, Mass.; Res. 34 Harrington St., Newtonville, Mass.
- Mass. Henry Pope Fowler, Lawyer, Asst. Chief-Information Div. U. S. Chamber of Commerce, Washington, D. C.; Res. 726 17th St., N. W.. Washington, D. C. Clarence Earle Hale, Bond Salesman, with P. W. Brooks & Co., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 398 Quail St., Albany, N. Y. Harold Esdale Keays. Broker, V. Pres. Cube Mixer Mfg. Co., 958 Lind Ave.,

Digitized by Google

- Bronx, N. Y.; Res. 330 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y. Paul Robert Lieder, Instructor, Mass. Inst. of Technology, Boston, Mass.; Res. Holyoke 6, Cambridge, Mass. Charles Haroid Livingston, Student, Har-vard Graduate School, Cambridge, Mast. Davies School, Acambridge, Mast. And Barter School, Cambridge, Mast. And State School, Cambridge, Mast. And State School, Acambridge, Mast. And State School, Acambridge, Mast. And State School, Acambridge, Mast.
- Mass.; Res. 4940 Hazel Ave., Phila-

- varu Graduare School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 4940 Hazel Ave., Phila-delphia, Pa.
 Haniel Clark Long, Instructor, Carnegie Institute of Technology, Pittsburg, Pa.
 William Richard Ohler, Physician, Interne at Boston City Hospital, Boston, Mass.; Res. Bethel, Ct.
 Lewis Smith, Electrical Engineer, Rum-ford Falls Power Co., Rumford, Me.
 Reginald Heber Smith, Lawyer, Counsel for Boston Legal Aid Soc'y. 39 Court St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 41 Irving St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Clyde Carman Wallace, Personal Loan Company, 3 E. 14th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 33 Wallace St., Freeport, N. Y.
 Frederick Algernon Wilmot, Clergyman.

 - Frederick Algernon Wilmot, Clergyman, W. Somerville Universalist Church, 4 Park Ave., W. Somerville, Mass.

Morris Copeland Allen, Ranching, El

- Morris Course Calon, Cal. Cajon, Cal. Richard Minot Allen, Citrus Culture, with Sweetwater Fruit Co., Bonita, Cal. Ernest Angell, Lawyer, with Squire, San-ders & Dempsey, 1201 Leader Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1933 E. 73rd St., Cleveland, O. Rarton. Architect, 211
- Cleveland, O. Howard Holmes Barton, Architect, 211 Bratle Bldg., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 21 Orient Ave., Newton Centre, Mass. Arthur Beane, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Grad. Secretary Phillips Brooks House, Hilliard Place., Cambridge, Mass.; Res.
- Massawippi, Que. Warren Kendall Biodgett, and, Instructor, Essex County Agricultural School, Dan-vers, Mass.; Res. Middleton, Mass. Kenneth McRuer Clark, Forester, Old Town, Me.
- Town, Me. Calvin Dinsmore Crawford, Civil Engineer, 15 Appleton St., Watertown, Mass.; Res. 703 Mt. Auburn St., Watertown,
- Frederick May Eliot, Clergyman, Asst. Minister First Parish in Cambridge, (Unit.), 27 Chauncey St., Cambridge, ÌMass.
- Waldo Colburn Hodgdon, Lawyer, Ded-ham, Mass.

- Waldo Colburn Hodgdon, Lawyer, Dedham, Mass.
 Robert Harold Holt, Lawyer, 55 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 396 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Edward Hutchins, Student, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 166 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Lawrence Louis Adolph Ilfeld, Wool Business, with Eisemann Bros., 196 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; James Craik Janney, Physician, Wynnewood, Pa.
- wood, Fa. Theodore Stanwood Kenyon, Patent Law-yer, with Kenyon & Kenyon, 61 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 321 W. 8and St., New York, N. Y.

- James Parker Long, Farmer, Naples, N. Y. Charles Bernard McLaughlin, Real Es-tate & Insurance, 51 Creighton St., Jamaica Plain, Mass. Philip Curtis Nash, Civil Engineer, with Boston Transit Commission, 15 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 35 Irma Ave., Watertown, Mass. Henry Edwin Obler, Leather Business.

- Watertown, Mass. Henry Edwin Ohler, Leather Business, with A. C. Lawrence Leather Co., 161 South St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 59 Pleasant St., Newton Center, Mass. Irving Poole, Real Estate Broker, Whit-comb & Co., 16 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 46 Mt. Vernon St., Somer-ville, Mass. Harold Alton Rogers, Lumber Business, Nehalem Timber & Logging Co., Scappoose, Ore.; Res. 735 Everett St., Portland, Ore.
- Philip Snedeker, Student, d. Feb. 7, 1912. Paul Schuster Twitchell, Teacher, Ham-den Hall School, 80 Cottage St., New
- Haven, Ct. Grandin Tracy Vought, Jr., Lawyer, 52 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 139 E. 44th St., New York, N. Y.

1013

- Richard Cedric Babson, Business, with American Felt Co., 100 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 475 Broadway, Cambridge, Mass.
 Robert Charles Benchley, Social Worker with Industrial Welfare Dept., Russell Co., 50 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1003 Main St., Worcester, Mass.
 Edwin Stanton Blodgett, Concrete Con-struction, with Aberthaw Construction Co., 8 Beaver St., Boston, Mass.; Res. South Lincoln, Mass.
 John Rollin Desha, Private Secretary, to the Delegate in Congress from Hawaii, 283 House Office Bldg., Washington, D.C.
 Robert Fuller Duncan. Publishing itt

- 283 House Office Bidg., Washington, D. C.
 Robert Fuller Duncan, Publishing, with The Republican, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 40 High St., Springfield, Mass.
 Frederick Steinman Ernst, Teacher, 75 Centre St., Dorchester, Mass.
 Henry Thomas Gibson, Manufacturer, with Bemis Bro. Bag Co., 40 Central St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 45 Lexington St., Waverley, Mass.
 James Gordon Gilkey, Clergyman, Asst. Minister, Madison Ave. Presbyterian Church, New York, N. Y.; Res. 600 W. 122nd St., New York, N. Y.;
 Frank Roland Hancock, Teacher, Hotchkiss School, Lakeville, Ct.; Res. 160 Oxford St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 916 Washington Ave., Evansyille, Ind.
- Oscar William Haussermann, Student, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 916 Washington Ave., Evansville, Ind. Arthur James Kelly, Business, with B. F. Goodrich Co., 423 S. Clinton St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 12 Abbotsford St., Boston, Mass. Joseph Patrick Kennedy, Banker, Presi-dent of Columbia Trust Co., E. Boston, Mass.; Res. 83 Beal St., Brookline, Mass.
- Mass. ans William
- ans William Miller, Metal Roofing, Eastern Metal & Refining Co., Water-town, Mass.; Res. 111 Church St., Watertown, Mass. Hans

•

- James Buell Munn, Student, Harvard Graduate School, 12 Prescott Hall, Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. 18 W. 58th St., New York, N. Y. Robinson Murray, Advertising, McI.ain Company, 210 S. 7th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1226 S. Wilton St., W. Philadelphia, Pa. Clarence Belden Randall, Lawyer, Ishpem-ing, Mich. Henry Everett Reeves, Travelling Sales-man, 79 Sudbury St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 25 Sacramento St., Cambridge, Mass. Mass.
- Mass. McClain Reinhart, Insurance, 617 Peoples Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.

1913

- William Mason Danner, Jr., Y. M. C. A. Secretary, House Secretary Boston Y. M. C. A., 316 Huntington Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 105 Raymond St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Maurice Fremont-Smith, Student, Harvard Medical School; Res. 1808 Massachusetts Ave., Washington, D. C.
 Everett Clarkson Hardy, Salesman, Wholesale Diamonds, with D. C. Percival & Co., 373 Washington St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 19 Samoset St., Dorchester, Mass. Andrew Yates Hodgdon, Student, Harvard Graduate School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res., 10 Maple Pl., Dedham, Mass.

- Mass.

- Mass.; Res. 110 Maple PL, Dedham, Mass.; Res. 110 Maple PL, Dedham, Mass.
 Perceval Howard Keays, Manufacturer, Res. 108 East Ave. S., Hamilton, Ont.; Res. 108 East Ave. S., Hamilton, Ont.; Res. 108 East Ave. S., Hamilton, Ont.; Reichard Pilow Harvard Univ., Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. 37 E. Willis Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Richard Plimpton Lewis, Walpole, Mass. Arthur Cushman McGiffert, Jr., Student, N.Y.; Res. 606 W. 12and St., New York, N. Y.
 William Fenimore Merrill, (Init. by Chicago), Literary Work, 46 S. Wash-ington Sq., New York, N. Y.
 Francis Cushing Rogerson, Cotton Broker, E. A. Shaw & Co., Box 621, New Bedford, Mass.; Res. Columbine Rd., Milton, Mass.
 Timothy Mather Spelman, 2nd, Student, Res. 24 Pierrepont St., Brooklyn, N.Y.
 Perry Jay Stearns, Student, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 1380 Richland Court, Milwaukee, Wis.
 Andrew Williams Welch, Mausacturing, Amoskeag Mig. Co., Centre & Brickford St., Jamaica Plains, Mass.; Res. 133 Blue Hill Ave., Roxbury, Mass.
 Robert Dunster Whittemore, Statistician, with Babson Statistical Organization, 66 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Llewellyn Pk., Orange N. J.

1914

- Floyd Hórace Blackman, Business, D. F. Monroe Co., 299 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 33 Agassiz St., Cambridge, Mass.
- Wass. William Mitchell Breed, Lumber Business, Woods Dock Lumber Co., 40 High St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 925 Beacon St., Newton Center, Mass.

- John Paulding Brown, Law, Harvard Law, Cambridge, Mass.; 396 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass. Carleton Maurice Burr, Construction Busi-

- Cambridge, Mass.
 Cambridge, Mass.
 Carleton Maurice Burr, Construction Business, Aberthaw Construction Co., 27 School St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 66 Ashton Park, Newton Center, Mass.
 Frank Harrison Canaday, Advertising, 1501 Garland Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 438 Belden Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; James Bryant Conant, Teacher, Teaching Fellow Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Duxbury, Mass.
 Charles Hinds Crombie, Architect, Bur-roughs Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 356 Penn. Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 356 Penn. Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 356 Penn. Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 356 James Parsons Gifford, Government Em-ployee, Roosevelt Dam, Roosevent, Ariz.; Res. 468 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 James Alexander Henderson, Advertising, with H. R. McCann Co., 61 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 92 Haynes St., Johnstown, Pa.
 John Richard Hunneman, Student, Mass. Insti. of Tech., Boston, Mass.; Res. Abbott Rd., Wellesley Hills, Mass.
 Henry Coe Place, Student, Harvard Law School; Res. Charlotte, N. Y.
 George Faulkner Plimpton, Wholesale Drug Business, 80 Oakland Pl., Buffalo, N. Y.
 William Erwin Quinby, Telephone Busi-ness, Bell, Tcl. Co., 1230 Arch St.

- N. Y. William Erwin Quinby, Telephone Busi-ness, Bell Tel. Co., 1230 Arch St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Merion Sta., Pa. William Gorham Rice, Jr., Student, Har-vard Law School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res., 135 Washington Ave., Albany, N. Y. C. C. St. J. J.

- Res. 135 Washington, N. Y. Olin Glenn Saxon, Student, Harvard Law School, A 33 James Smith Hall, Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. Greenville, S. C. Frank Habberton Storms, Business-Sales Dept., Babson's Statistical Organization, Boston, Mass.; Res. 404 Washington St. Wellesley Hills, Mass. Dana Joseph Paine Wingate, Business-Transportation Dept., N. E. Coal & Coke Co., 111 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 28 Melrose St., Arlington, Mass.

- William Bradley Breed, Medical Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 304 Oak St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Charles Edward Brickley, Football Coach; Res. 120 Vine St., Everett, Mass.
 Cyril Francis Damon, P. O. Box 586, Honolulu, T. H.
 Donald Fisher Fenn, Student, Mass. Agri-cultural College, Amherst, Mass.; Res. c/o Prof. F. C. Sears, Amherst, Mass.
 Roger Carlyle Fenn, Teacher, Middlesex School, Concord, Mass.
 John Sherwood Fleek; Res. Hudson Ave., Newark, O.

- John Snerwood Fleek; Kcs. Hudson Ave., Newark, O. Hugo Francke, Ludlow Mfg. Associates, Ludlow, Mass.; Res. 3 Berkeley Pl., Cambridge, Mas. Hugh Gallaher; Res. Santa Barbara, Cal. Thomas Muir Gallie, Manager, Riegel Sack Co., Norfolk, Va.; Res. Marion Rd., Upper Montclair, N. J.

James Madison Graham, Jr., Student, 54 Dunster St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 6420 Kentucky Ave., Pittsburg, Pa. Sidney Foote Greeley, Advertising, with Sullivan Machinery Co., 413 Peoples Gas Bildg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 655 Maple Ave., Minnetka, Ill. Lionel de Jersey Harvard, Lieutenant British Army; Res. 25 Sinclair Gardens, West Kensington, Eng. Chauncey Chester Loomis, Chemist Offi-cer, L. P. C. Laboratories, Queens, L. I. N. Y.; Res. Cambridge, Mass. Henry Goldsborough Maclure; Res. El-dredge St., Newton, Mass.

N. Y.; "Res. Cambridge, Mass.
Henry Goldsborough Maclure; Res. El-dredge St., Newton, Mass.
Guy Mortimer Mac Vicar, Steel Business, Jones & Laughlin Steel Co., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 303 S. Rebecca St., E., E.
Stanley Bogg Pennock, Chemist Officer, L. P. C. Laboratories, Queens, L. I. N. Y.; Res. 2002 W. Genessee St., Syracuse, N. Y.
Warren Bruce Pirnie, Secretary Y. M. C. A. Springfield, Mass.; Res. 112 Mag-nolia Terrace, Springfield, Mass.
George Campbell Smith, Law Student; Res. 16 Francis Ave. Cambridge, Mass.
George Campbell Smith, Jr., Business, 89 7th Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 39 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y.
Norris Lowell Tibbets, Student, Union Theological Seminary, New York, N. Y.; Res. Lowell, Mass.
John Scharmann Zinsser, Student, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. Hastings-on-Hudson, N. Y.

1916

1916 Benjamin Preston Clark, Jr., Student; Res. 171 Marlborough St., Boston, Mass. William Fairleigh Euright, Student; Res. 314 Corby Bldg., St. Joseph, Mo. William James Falvey, Student; Res. 71 Strathmore Rd., Brookline, Mass. Evan Howell Foreman, Student; Res. 938 Peachtree St., Atlanta, Ga. William Chauncey Harrington, Student; Res. 38 Sever St., Worcester, Mass. Dwight Harold Ingram, Student; Res. 1724 E. 56th St., Chicago, Ill. Warner Williams Kent, Student; Res. 838 West End Ave., New York, N. Y. Henry Ludwig Flood Kreger, Student; Res. 41 Western Ave., Fairfield, Me. Gordon Lamont, Student; Res. Engle-wood, N. J. David Loring, Jr., Student; Res. 813 Marshall St., Portland, Ore. Kenneth Ballard Murdock, Student; Res. 81 Middlesex Rd., Chestnut Hill, Mass. Henry Lamb Nash, Student; Res. Cam-bridge, Mass.

James Talcott, Jr., Student; Res. 60 W. 87th St., New York, N. Y. Roger Thayer Twitchell, Student; Res. 25 Alban St., Dorchester, Mass. Harold Francis Weston, Student; Res.

Haverford, Pa.

1017

1917
Rolla Dacres Campbell, Student; Res. Huntington, W. Va.
Robert Strong Cook, Student; Res. Brigham Hall, Canandaigua, N. Y.
Roland Miller Cook, Student; Res. 10 Germain St., Worcester, Mass.
Andrew Kershner Dunn, Student; Res. 2024 S 6th St., Charleston, Ill.
Thomas Hooper Eckfeldt, Jr., Student; Res. Concord, Mass.
Thomas Hooper Eckfeldt, Jr., Student; Res. Legate Hill, Pratts Junction, Mass.
Thomas Knight Fisher, Student; Res. Claremont, N. H.
Philip Curtis Lewia, Student; Res. 169 Daly Ave., Ottawa, Ont.
Richard Horton Norris, Jr., Student; Res. 205 Martin St., Milanapolis, Ind.
John Winthrop Pennock, Student; Res. 2052 W. Genessee St., Syracuse, N. Y.
Allen Potter, Student; Res. 19 Bralmore Red., Boston, Mass.

Rd., Boston, Mass. rank Fremont Smith, Jr., Student; Res. 1808 Massachusetts Ave., Washington, D. C. Frank Ď,

D. C. Sumeyn Taylor, Student; Res. 13 Prince St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Walter Irving Tibbetta, Student; Res. 591
 Walkhill St., Boston, Mass.
 Charles Lakeman Ward, Student; Res. 67
 Colchester St., Brookline, Mass.

1918

Charles Wesley Adams, Jr., Student; Res. Franklin, N. H.
Donald Appleton, Student; Res. 1 Forest Ave., Haverhill, Mass.
Allen, William Clark, Student; Res. 171 Marlboro St., Boston, Mass.
James Coggeshall, Jr., Student; Res. 10 Ashford St., Allston, Mass.
Alan Augustus Cook, Student; Res. Brig-ham Hall, Canandaigua, N. Y.
Lawrence Higgins, Student; Res. 270 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.
Felix Whitman Knauth, Student; Res. 302 W. 76th St., New York, N. Y.
Yictor Whitman Knauth, Student; Res. 302 W. 76th St., New York, N. Y.
Julian Langson Lathrop, Student; Res. New Hope, Pa.
Lawrence Barberie Leonard, Student; Res. Nichols St., Lynn, Mass.
Albert Edward Mac Dougal, Student; Res. 212 Broadway, Flushing, N. Y.
William James Murray, Student; Res. Natick, Mass.

221 Broadway, Flushing, N. 1.
William James Murray, Student; Res. Natick, Mass.
William Allis Norris, Student; Res. 295 Martin St., Milwaukee, Wis.
William Richmond, Jr., Student; Res. Little Compton, R. I.
Walter Hebet Wheeler, Jr., Student: Res. 2788 Broadway, New York, N. Y.

Brown

- *George Bachelor Peck, Merchant, d. Feb. 17, 1882. *Ezekiel Gilman Robinson, President
- Brown University, d. June 14, 1894.

Colby

Henry Ephraim Robbins, Theological School Professor and Author (Retired): Res. 58 Highland Ave., Greenfield, Mass.

Colgate

- *Thomas Davis Anderson, Clergyman, d. Dec. 19, 1883. *Thomas Armitage, Clergyman, d. Jan. 21,
- 1896. *John Dowling, Clergyman, d. July 4, 1879.
- *Hiram Hutchins, Clergyman, d. Apr. 19,
- 1903.
 William Henry Pendleton, Clergyman, d. July 26, 1897.
 *Henry Griggs Weston, President Crozer Theological Seminary, d. Feb. 6, 1909.
 *Leo Miller Woodruff, Clergyman and Au-thor, d. Sept. 10, 1898.

Cornell

*William Channing Russel, College Pro-fessor, d. Feb. 24, 1896.

Hamilton

- *Albert Barnes, Clergyman and Author, d.
- Dec. 24, 1870. William Stanton Curtis, Clergyman, d.
- William Stanton Curtis, Clergyman, d. May 30, 1885.
 *Linus Merrill Miller, Clergyman, d. 1901.
 *Henry Addison Nelson, Clergyman and Author, d. 1906.
 *Joel Parker, Clergyman, d. May 2, 1873.
 *Heman Howes Sanford, College Professor, d. June 23, 1909.

McGill

- Stewart Henbest Capper, Architect, care of John B. Capper, Athenaeum Club, Pall Mall, S. W., London, England, British Territorial Force, Port Said,
- Egypt. William
- British Fontonial Fonce, Fort Budy, Egypt.
 William Edgar Deeks, Physician, St. Nicholas Club, 7 W: 44th St., New York, N. Y.
 Richard John Durley, Consulting Engineer, 4 Beaver Hall Hill, Montreal, Que., Captain, Musketry Instruction, McGill Officers Training Corps; Res. 20 Summerhill Ave., Montreal, Que.
 Frederick Albert Lawton Lockhart, Physician, 38 Bishop St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 100 Fort St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 100 Fort St., Montreal, Que.
 John Clarence Webster, Physician, 104 S. Michigan Bivd, Chicago, Ill.
 George Wilkins, Physician, 538 Dorchester St., West, Montreal, Que.

Marietta

*Alexis Alexandrovitch, Grand Duke, d. Nov. 14, 1908.

Alfred Traver Goshorn, Manufacturer, University Trustee, d. 1912. Douglas Putnam, Banker, d. Dec. 20,

1804.

Michigan

*Edward Olney, College Professor and Au-thor, d. Jan. 16, 1887.

Middlebury

- Clark A. Batchelder. *Joseph Shaw Cilley, Teacher, d. Sept. 30, 1808.
- Justin Smith Morrill, United States Senator, d. Dec. 28, 1898.
 William Patton, Clergyman and Author, d.

- William Patton, Clergyman and Author, d. Sept. 9, 1879.
 John Wolcott Phelps, Army Officer and Author, d. Feb. 2, 1885.
 Redfield Proctor, United States Senator, d. Mar. 5, 1908.
 Henry Martin Seely, Professor Emeritus of Middlebury College; Res. Middlebury, Vt.
 Warasa Wasyar Winchester Clergyman
- Warren Weaver Winchester, Clergyman, d. Aug. 4, 1889.

New York

- *Henry Martyn Baird, Professor New York University and Historian, d. Nov.
- York University and Historian, d. Nov. 11, 1906.
 *Isaac Ferris, Chancellor New York University, d. June 16, 1873.
 *Ebenezer Alfred Johnson, Professor New York University and Author, d. July 18, 1891.
 *Benjamin Nicholas Martin, Professor New York York University and Author, d. Dec. 26, 1883.

Rochester

*Thomas Harwood Pattison, Theological School Professor and Author, d. Feb. 13, 1004.

Rutgers

*George Washington Atherton, President Penn. State, College, d. July 24, 1906. *Jacob Snediker Wyckoff, Clergyman, d. July 30, 1883.

Trinity

- *Ralph Hart Bowles, Clergyman, d. Oct. 5, 1900. *Charles Richmond Fisher, Clergyman, d.
- Nov. 24, 1876. Union

*Judson Stuart Landon, Judge, Court of Appeals of New York, d. Sept. 7, 1905. *Darius Alonzo Moore, Merchant, d. June 26, 1905.

Washington and Jefferson

*Edsall Ferrier, Clergyman Professor, d. Jan. 31, 1903. Clergyman and College

Western Reserve

*James Shaw, Clergyman, d. Apr. 5, 1875.

ILLINOIS CHAPTER

University of Illinois, Champaign, Ill.

Established Dec. 21, 1905; 18 Classes; 183 Members.

1002

John James Harman, Mechanical Engineer, member Harman Engineering Co., Pe-oria, Ill.; Res. 808 Windom St., Peoria, III.

Charles Wesley Malcolm, Associate Editor, with Engineering and Contracting, 608 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1233 Granville Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1003

- John Milton Berger, Physician and Sur-geon, College of Medicine, University of Illinois, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4005 W. Madison St., Chicago, Ill. Emery Roe Hayhurst, Physician, Ohio State Bd. of Health, Page Hall, O. S. U., Columbus, O.; Res. 2244 N. 4th St., Columbus, O.; Res. 2244 N. 4th St., Columbus, O.; Res. 2244 N. 4th St., Columbus, O. Wallace Lawton Howard, Lumber and Im-plements, Sheffield, Ill. Robert Hayden Kuss, Mechanical Engin-eer, Sog Merchants Loan and Trust Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5784 E. Circle Ave., Chicago, Ill. Nels Alfred Larson, Lawyer and Banker, County Judge, Rock Island County, Rock Island, Ill.; Res. 1339 15^{1/3} St. Moline, Ill. Moline, Ill.
- Bred Elmer Rightor, Civil Engineer and Contractor, with Texas Bithulithic Co., 607 Scarbrough Bldg, Austin, Tex.; Res. San Antonio, Tex.

- 607 Scarbrough Bidg., Austin, 14A., ascarSan Antonio, Tex.
 John Henry Schacht, Architect, with O. F. Cervin, Safety Bidg., Rock Island, Ill.; Res. 1819 14th St., Moline, Ill.
 Gustavus Adolphus Schmidt, Teacher, Dept. of Agriculture, State Normal School, Whitewater, Wis.
 Leonard Frederick W. Steube, Architect, with City of Danville, Ill.; Res. 1330 W. Williams St., Danville, Ill.

1004

- Lambert Theodore Ericson, Sales Engin-eer, with American Creosoting Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 612 Magie Ave., Elizabeth, N. J. Bartlett Stephen Gray, Lawyer, City At-torney, 102½ State St., Geneseo, Ill. Res. 302 W. Pearl St., Geneseo, Ill. Otto Kuehlcke, Civil Engineer, U. S. Govt. Engineers, Rock Island, Ill.; Res. 306 W. 3d St., Davenport, Ia. Guy Henry Rump, General Superintendent, with Jos. T. Ryerson & Sons, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Riverside, Ill. Peter Frederick William Timm, Merchant, with Great Lakes Stone & Lime Co., Al

- with Great Lakes Stone & Lime Co., Al-pena, Mich.
- pena, Mich. seph Garfield Worker, Mechanical En-gineer, with Westinghouse Machine Co., East Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5722 Baum Blvd., Pittsburg, Pa. Joseph

1005

- James John Graham, Lawyer, Springfield Ill.; Res. 216 S. 5th St., Springfield, Ill Harry Alexander Huntoon, Manager Trac-tor Dept., with Moline Plow Co., Moline, Ill.; Res. 325 5th Ave., Moline, Ill Prederick William Kasten, Civil Engin-eer, 1701 Commerce St., Tacoma, Wash, Avrid L. Jundabl. Macobint Mare Jun-

- Prederick William Kasten, Civil Engineer, 1701 Commerce St., Tacoma, Wash.
 Arvid L. Lundahl, Merchant, Mem. Lundahl Bros., Moline, III.; Res. 12th Ave. and 12th St., Moline, III.
 Wallace Hickling Marsh, Civil Engineer, with S. P. & S. Ry., 723 Pittock Block, Portland, Ore.
 Charles Edward Rapp, Civil Engineer, with American Bridge Co., 206 S. La Salle St., Chicago, III.; Res. 4905 Lake Park Ave., Chicago, III. Park Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1006

- Richard Armeling, Henry Ranchman.
- Basin, Wyo. Henry Amos Bergert, Mechanical Engin-eer, 416 11th St., Moline, Ill. Ai Pine Bowen, Farmer, Sheridan, Ill. Herman Winford Bundy, Physician, Pe-
- Herman Winford Dundy, Faysician, ac-sotum, Ill.
 Edward Corrigan, Sales Manager, with American Milling Co., Peoria, Ill.; Res. 131 Rebecca Pl., Peoria, Ill.
 John Henry Frost, Civil Engineer, Barr,

- 137 Rebecca Pl., Peoria, III.
 John Henry Frost, Civil Engineer, Barr, Col.
 Bert W. Hardy, Physician and Surgeon, St. Anthony Hospital, Denver, Col.
 Clarence Laking Hickling, Coke & Gas Engineer, care of H. Koppers Co., rst Natl. Bk. Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 453 Lehigh St., So. Bethlehem, Pa.
 John T. Kirley, Merchant; Res. 212 W. ad St., Kewanee, III.
 Leon Russell Melvin, Hardware Dealer, Greenfield, III.
 Charles Albert Rump, Civil Engineer, with Delta Farms Co., Lockport, La.
 Parker Gülbert Stevens, Manager, with C. K. G. Mig. Co., 70 Devonshire St., Brookline, Mass.
 Edward Owen Wagoner, Insurance, with The Aetna Accident and Liability Co., 637 Insurance Exchange, Chicago, III.
 Res. 4258 W. Monroe St., Chicago, III.
 Thomas M. Yates, Farmer and Miller, Griggsville, III.

- John Harrison Brooks, State Manager, with Republic Supply Co., 14 So. Main St. Tulsa, Okla: Res. 1521 So. Bos-ton, Tulsa, Okla. Ralph Edward Chambers, Farmer, Sadorus, II.
- Louis Phillips Cook, Electrical Engineer, Quincy, Ill.
- Quincy, Ill. harles Raymond Demmitt, Charles Baseball

player, with Columbus American Asso-ciation Baseball Club, Columbus, O.; Res. Illiopolis, Ill. Quincy Allen Hall, Inspecting and Test-ing Engineer, 718 Pioneer Bildg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 496 Dayton Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Jean Howard Knoz, Mechanical Engineer, 338 Lakeshore Bivd., Oakland, Cal. Lin William Price, Asst. United States Attorney, 826 Federal Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6923 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill.;

- T11
- Marshall Childs Stookey, Farmer, Harristown, Ill.

1908

- Roy Ernest Claypool, Casualty Insurance, with U. S. Fidelity & Guaranty Co., 601-610 Corn Exchange Bk. Bldg., Chicago, III; Res. 832 Montrose Bird., Chicago, **T11**.
- III.
 Mark Deems Disosway, Foreman, with Press Dept., Fulton Co., Knoxville, Tenn.; Res. 227 3d St., Knoxville, Tenn.
 Jesse Thomas English, Civil Engineer, with The Prairie Pipe Line Co., 809 Com-merce Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 4030 Virginia St., Kansas City, Mo. Gerald H. Finlay, Farmer, 114 12th St., N., Great Falls, Mont.
 Frank Simpson, Farmer, R. F. D. No. 4, Christian Co., Pana, III.
 Elmer F. Soule, Merchant, with Merchants Parcel Delivery, 77 Macomb St., Detroit, Mich.

- Mich. Charles Arthur Stewart, Live Stock Dealer,
- Genoa, Ill. William Walter Wasson, Physician's Bldg., Boulder, Sor Univ. Ave., Boulder, Wasson, Boulder, Col. Physician, Col.; Res.

1000

- John Jay Bradley, Automobile Business, with Mercer Automobile Co., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 43 So. Lake Ave., Albany, N. Y.
- N. Y. John Oscar Cederberg, Jr., Architect, 400 Endicott Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 694 York St., St. Paul, Minn. Ivan Havelock Ferguson, Insurance, with Aetna Accident & Liability Co., Chi-cago, III.; Res. 4619 Grand Blvd., Chi-cago, III. Timothy Chester Goodwin, Lawyer, Mem.
- cago, Ill. Timothy Chester Goodwin, Lawyer, Mem. Goodwin & Irons, 601 Chamber of Commerce, Los. Angeles, Cal.; Res. 615 S. Berend St., Los Angeles, Cal. Lester Blaine Hendricks, Merchant, with Hendricks Drug Co., 120 W. Third St., Sterling, Ill.; Res. 703 Fourth Ave. Sterling, Ill.;

- Hendricks Drug Co., 120 M. Turbert, Sterling, III.; Res. 703 Fourth Ave., Sterling, III. Edwin Milton Jenkins, Draughtsman, with S. A. L. Ry. Shops, Portsmouth, Va. Philip Joseph Kealy, President, Kansas City Railways Co., Kansas City, Mo. Res. 5200 Wyandotte St., Kansas City, Mo.
- Vertus B. Mathers, Farmer, Mason City, T11.
- III. Albert Penn, Salesman, with Gen. Elec-tric Co., Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 671 38th St., Des Moines, Ia. George Ross. Superintendent, with St. Louis Portland Cement Works, Inter-national Life Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 1211 Montclair Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

- Thomas Walter Samuels, Lawyer, with La Farge, Vail & Miller, 405 Citizens Title & Trust Bldg., Decatur, III.; Res. 408 S. Monroe St., Decatur, III.
 Winfield Carroll Taylor, Purchasing Agent, with Standard Oil Co., of La., Shreveport, La.; Res. 659 Wall St., Shreveport, La.; Res. Mall St., Shreveport, La.; Res. Mall St., Shreveport, La.; Res. 100 Salesman, with Harris Trust & Savings Bank, 114 W. Monroe St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1420 E. 49th St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1420 E. 49th St., Chicago, III.; Robert Charles Wrav, Merchant, with R. C. Wray Hardware Co., 8613 Moneta Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1847 W. 41 Dr., Los Angeles, Cal.

1010

- Karl M. Dallenbach, Instructor, with Ohio State University, Columbus, O.
 Frederick LeRoy Endsley, Cashier, with Minneapolis, Savings & Loan Assoc., 218 Metropolitan Life Bldg., Minne-apolis, Minn: Res. Excelsior, Minn.
 Frank J. Ginocchio, Jr., Architect, with Charles I. Thompson, Southern Trust Bldg., Little Rock, Ark.; Res. 2206 Louisana St., Little Rock, Ark.
 James Thomas Hanley, Sales Engineer, with Corrugated Bar Co., 20 W. Jack-son St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4745 Malden St., Chicago, Ill.
 George Charles Hinrichsen, Mechanical Engineer, Bettendorf, Ia.

- George Charles Hinrichsen, Mechanical Engineer, Bettendorf, Ia.
 Leon Benjamin Liitt, Civil Engineer; Res. 720 21st St., Rock Island, Ill.
 Edwin Morton Miller, Physician, 4736 Irving Pk. Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Wendell Richards Morse, Civil Engineer, with Chicago Surface Lines, 1165 N. Clarke St., Chicago, Ill.
 Harry Viggo Petersen, Mcchanical En-gineer, with De Laval Steam Turbine Co., 629 People's Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3949 Waveland Ave., Chicago, Ill. III.
- Leroy Briggs Sherry, (Init. by California) Physician, with Lakeside Hospital Physician, with Cleveland, O. Hospital,
- Cleveland, O. Samuel Jacob Turnes, Advertising and Sales Manager with Geo. P. Bent Co., 214-216 S. Wabash Ave., Chicago, Ill. Res. 641 Waveland Ave., Chicago, Ill. Frank Jennings Wingert, Mechanical En-gineer, with Library Bureau, Ilion, N. Y.

- Bryant Bannister, Power Engineer, with National Tube Co., 1715 Frick Bldr Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 708 Mill St., Wil-kinsburg, Pa. Kimball Bannister, Physician, 45 Holley St., Pheonix, Cal. Joe Bart Beatty, with Birmington-Seaman Paper Co., 1418 Tribune Bldg., Chicago. III.
- III.
- 111.
 David Hunter, Jr., Farmer, Rockford. I¹¹¹
 Bugene Patrick Kealy. Lawyer, 134 S. La Salle St., Chicago, 111.; Res. 4417 Wash-ington Blvd., Chicago, 111.
 William Harrison Lawrence, Farmer, R. F. D. 1, Lexington, 111.
 Irwin Arthur Madden, Head of Agricul-tural Dept., Normal University, Normal, 111.
- Í11.
- Joseph Warren Madden, Professor, with University of Oklahoma, Norman, Okla.;

515 Chautauqua Ave., Norman, Res. Okla.

- Okla. Leigh Burtis Putnam, Fraternity Jeweler, with Burr Patterson & Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Gifford, Wash. William Bristol Slaughter, (Init. by De Pauw), Mechanical Engineer, Los Angeles County Hall of Records, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1739 W. 43d St., Los Angeles, Cal. Alfred Edward Stokes, (Init. by Chicago). with U. S. Fidelity & Guaranty Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6042 Ingleside Ave., Chicago, Ill.;
- Chicago, Ill.

1013

- 1913
 Orville Thomas Bright, Jr., Asst. County Supt. of Schools, 506 Court House, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Homewood, Ill.
 Louis Edwin Dallenbach, Poultry Farmer, with L. E. Dallenbach, Poultry Farmer, R. R. I., Champaign, Ill.; Res. 127 W. Park Ave., Champaign, Ill. James Grevey Frost, Rock, Sand & Gravel Merchant, with Fenton-Sumption-Barnes Co., San Diego, Cal.; Res. 3740 Oregon St., San Diego, St., San St., San

- T 11

- 111.
 Herbert Fred Kemman, Baseball Player and Farmer, with Toronto Internati. League Baseball Club, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 320 N. 5th Ave., I,a Grange, Ill.
 Josiah Albert Miller, Student, d. 1911.
 Guy Lyman Morrill, Mechanical Engin-eer, with York Construction & Supn'-Co., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4538 19th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash.
 Edwin Hall Neil, Contractor, with John J. Neil Cons. Co., 225 Midland Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 1008 E. 41st St., Kansas City, Mo.
 Ravmond Rogers Thomas, Professional Baseball Player, with Terre Haute Baseball Team, Terre Haute, Ind.; Res. 1251 Garrison Ave., Rockford, Ill.

IOI3

John Ruggles Case, Teacher, High School, San Jose, Cal.; Res. 994 S. 8th St., San Jose, Cal.

- Conrad Lee Cattron, Farmer, Ellisville,
- Llovd Costar, Teacher, Chico High School Chico, Cal.; Res. 807 Fifth St., Chico, Cal.
- *Eugene Lyon Hillman, Oil Business,
- d. Apr. 26, 1916. Fred Albert Hinrichsen, Salesman; Res. 1930 Hill St., Davenport, Ia. Charles Mateer Lobaugh. Banker, with Blue Island State Bank. Blue Island, III.; Res. 372 Western Ave., Blue Island, 111

- Leonard Victor Newton, Supervisor of Motor Vehicles, Chicago Telephone Co., 212 W. Washington St., Chicago, 1 Res. 5335 Lakewood Ave., Chicago,
- III. 111.
 112.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 114.
 <li

1914

- Ira Wilder Allen, Jr., 620 Grand Ave., S.
- Pasadena, Cal. harles Wilbur Disosway, Farmer, Shel-
- Pasadena, Cal. Charles Wilbur Disosway, Farmer, Smen-don, Ill. Walter Valentine Packler, Lawyer, with Cavender & Kaiser, 105 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3832 W. Polk St., Chicago, Ill. Charles D. Fisher, Architectural Engineer, 2133 Fond du Lac Ave., Milwaukee, Wis. Domald Tunnicliffe Gamble, Farmer, R. R.

- 2, Kewanee, III. John William Hanley, Mercantile, with Swift & Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 1215 E, 65th St., Chicago, III. Fred Henderson, Farmer, Millers Ferry,
- Ala.
- Chauncey Stevens Hill, Landscape Archi-tect, 220 Central Bank Bldg., Peoria, ĪĪ.
- Raymond Ross Jardine, Salesman, with National Tube Co., 1608 Frick Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 403 West St.,
- Wilkinsburg, Pa. Wayne Alvin Johnston, Student, St. Joseph's Sanitarium, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 620 W. Hill St., Champagn, Ill. William Stewart Kirkpatrick, Electrical
- Contractor, Kentland, Ind. Contractor, Kentland, Ind. bhn Edwin Lewis, Railroad Freight Office, with C. & N. W. Ry. Co., Mil-waukee, Wis.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Mil-waukee, Wis. John
- waukce, Wis. Paul Wright Pogue, Student of Law, Har-vard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 44 Hastings Hall, Cambridge, Mass. Frederick William Ryder (Init. by Le-high), Student, 141 Sambourne St., Wilke Barre De
- Articler R. William Ryder (Init. by Le-high), Student, 141 Sambourne St., William Louis Schrader, Manufacture's Agent, 734 Monadnock Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 3150 Jackson Blvd., Chicago, III. III.
- 111. Robert Le Roy Smart, Assistant Engin-eer, with Chic., Ind. & Louisville Ry., 1475 Transportation Bldg., Chicago, 11 Res. 6042 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, 111. Reginald Varnes, Wholesale Hardware Salesman, with Simmons Hdwre. Co., Toledo, O.; Res. 1904 E. 86th St., Cleveland, O.

- Bert Allen Anderson, Res. 7718 Mar-quette Ave., Chicago, Ill. Russell Warden Brown, Accountant, with Central Union Telephone Co., 212 W. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Marshall, Ill. James Orville Craig, Business with Sulli-van Machinery Co., Equitable Blda., Denver, Col.; Res. 1574 Franklin St., Denver, Col.



- Leslie A. Dickey, 243 Burlingham Ave., Detroit, Mich.

- Detroit, Mich. Sven Duner, Farmer, Wheaton, Ill. Donald Hurstone Fairchild, Mining En-gineer, with Consolidated Copper Co., Hayden, Ariz. Charles Rannells Gibson, Farmer, (Init. by De Pauw), Hanover Center, Mass. Julius Quimby Gill, Merchant, with J. (Gill Rubber Co., 805 Main St., Peoria, Ill.; Res. 219 Missouri Ave., Peoria, Ill.
- 111
- III.
 Leon Raymond Gurley, (Init. by Chicago) c/o Paul Herbert & Co., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 6642 Woodlawn Ave., Chi-cago, III.
 William Bancroft Jarvis, Jr., Student, Northwestern Univ., Evanston, III.; Res. 9836 Vanderpoel Ave., Chicago, III. T11.
- Harold Sucese Johnson, Architect, with Otis & Clark, 6 N. Mich. Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6414 Harvard Ave., Chicago, T11.
- Irving West Johnston, Farmer, Dewey, T11.

- III.
 Wayne Robert Rawlings, Hotel Clerk, La Salle Hotel, Chicago, III.; Res. 1016 Lincoln Ave., Apt. B., Chicago, III.
 Nathaniel Smith Vial, Teacher, 404 S. 5th Ave., La Grange, III.
 Edward Allan Williford, Salesman, with Wagner Electric Mfg. Co., 6400 Plymouth Ave., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 5882 Julian Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
 Newton Anthony Wright, Farmer, Find-lay, III.

- George Mariol Clark, Student; Res. 327 Main St., Carthage, Ill. Julian Caleb Conderman, Advertising. with Cole and Freet 1328 Peoples Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 846 Barry Ave., Chicago, Ill. Hans Peter Greison, First National Bank, Savanna, Ill.; Res. Savanna, Ill. Harry John Harsh, Real Estate and In-surance, with Harsh & Son, Sullivan, Ill. James Bruce Henderson, Student; Res. Millers Ferry, Ala.

- Millers Ferry, Ala. Thomas Dickerson Lewis, Salesman, with Geo. Carpenter & Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Wheaton, Ill. Joseph Hume McCormack, Res. 1359 8th St. La Salle, Ill. Robert Sackett Martin, Teacher, Box 536, Fallon New.

- Robert Sacasta Fallon, Nev. Arthur Helgeson Mason, Studen 408 W. Illinois St., Urbana, Ill. Raymond Mooney. Res. 6900 Are. Chicago, Ill. Student; F Student; Res. Chappel
- Ave., Chicago, Ill. Frank Howard Sutton, Student; Res. 3432 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill. James Marshall Wanzer, Res. 335 S. East Ave., Oak Park, Ill.

- 1917
- Waldo Boynton Ames, Student, (Init. by Amherst); Res. 331 W. Harvey Ave., Oak Park, Ill. Clyde Gobel Alwood, Student; Res. 609 E. Johnson St., Clinton, Ill. *Howard Ritchey Ferguson, Student; d.
- May 8, 1916. Hanby Lewis Ford, D. M. Sears Pickle Co., Fort Wayne, Ind.; Res. Flat

- Co., Fort Wayne, Ind.; Res. Flat Rock, Ill. Estey William Gouwens, Student; Res. South Holland, Ill. Byrd Henry Harrod, Student; Res. 2143 Hanna St., Fort Wayne, Ind. Gordon Otto, Student; Res. 2111 W. 109th St., Chicago, Ill. Harry Hubert Porter, Student; Res. Ger-law, Ill. Herbert Charles Smith, Business with American Radiator Co., Atlanta, Ga.; Res. 4840 Cote Brilliante Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Mo.
- Mooi Russell Hopkins Thompson, Student; Res. 413 W. Washington St., Sullivan, Ind. Sidney Briggs Trelease, Student; Res. 1004 S. Lincoln Ave., Urbana, Ill.

1018

- 1918 John Howard Bannister, Student, 519 S. Tremont St., Kewanec, Ill. Edward Bean Hayes, Student; Res. 915 W. Nevada St., Urbana, Ill. John Benjamin Felmley, Student; Res. 207 N. School St., Normal, Ill. Jorgen Edward Jensen, Student; Res. 5037 W. Eric St., Chicago, Ill. Thomas Hume McCormack, Student; Res. 1359 Eighth St., La Salle, Ill. Harwood Otto, Student; Res. 2111 W. 109th St., Chicago, Ill. Edward Jefferson Scupham, Student; Res. Homewood, Ill. Elmer T. Rundquist, Student; Res. 15025 Main St., Harvey, Ill. Harry A. Thomas, Student, 1251 Garrison Ave., Rockford, Ill. Raymond Allen Washburn, Student; Knox College; Res. 522 E. Prospect St., Kewanee, Jll. Harold Hartwell White, Student; Res. 10312 S. Seeley Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1919

- Howell Hart Barnes, Student; Res. 848 Eastwood Ave., Chicago, Ill. Joe Miller Davison, Student; Res. 214 N. 5th St., Marshall, Ill. William Henderson, Student; Res. Miller's
- William Henderson, Student; Res. Miller's Ferry, Ala.
 Paul Mooney, Student; Res. 6900 Chap-pel Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Richard Henry Mueller, Student; Res. 3715 Rokeby St., Chicago, Ill.
 Walter Brown Remley, Student; Res. Waynetown, Ind.
 Frederick Gottlieb Weber, Student; Res. Tower Hill, Ill.

· Digitized by Google

INDIANA CHAPTER

Indiana University, Bloomington, Ind.

Established Dec. 11, 1915; 12 Classes; 71 Members.

1008

Owen B. Windle, Business, 201-2-3 Citi-zens Bk. Bldg., South Bend, Ind.; Res. 317 N. Scott St., South Bend, Ind.

1909

- Ambrose William Benkert, with Amer Emerick & Co., 105 So. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 934 Cresent Pl., Chi-Ames Chicago, III. cago,
- Cago, 111. Clarence M. Brown, Lawyer, Ogborn Bldg., Newcastle, Ind.; Res. 915 W. Ind. Ave., Newcastle, Ind. Floyd Morgan Crosgrave, Teacher, Uni-versity of Minn., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 975 18th Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.
- Ralph Kendall Forsyth, Sec'y Indiana Au-tomobile Ass'n, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Room 1224, Hotel Severin, Indianapolis, Ind.
- Denver Carl Harlan, enver Carl Harlan, Lawyer, Colonial Bldg., Richmond, Ind.; Res. Richmond, Ind
- Nelson Le Roy Heller, Physician, Dun-kirk, Ind. Albert Eugene Schmollinger, Lawyer, Odd Fellow Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.

1010

Edward René Grisell, Insurance Agent, with John Hancock Life Ins. Co., Fort-ville, Ind.; Res. Fortville, Ind.

1011

Charles Alvin Ballinger. School Superin-tendent, Upland, Ind.; Res. Upland, Upland, Ind.

1012

Virgil Gordon, Physician, Blountsville, Ind.

- ^{Ind.} Walter O. Lewis, Lawyer, Colonial Bldg., Richmond, Ind.; Res. 222 W. Main St., Richmond, Ind. Emmett C. Trozell, Physician, Cook Co. Hospital, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Dayton, Ind. Ind

1013

- Benjamin Rudolph Belsley, 717 Main St., Peoria, Ill.; Res. 113 N. Maplewood Ave., Peoria, Ill.
 Chester Alvin Davia, Lawyer, 3825 Flow-moy, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Pennville, Ind.
 Everett Lett, Business, Sales Dept. Ameri-can Mortgage Guarantee Co., of Indian-apolis, 10 E. Market St. Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Robert Parkman Lang, Credit Mgr., with South Bend, Ind.; Res. 1803 S. Main St., South Bend, Ind.

- Henry Myron Smith, Manager, The Students Book Co., Inc., State College of Washington, Pullman, Wash. Hassal Tarkington Sullivan, City Editor, with the Palladium, Richmond, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., Richmond, Ind.

1014

- Mahlon Earl Bash, Judge of Probate Court, County Court House, Indian-apolis, 10 E. Market St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind
- Ind. Russell W. Geyer, Lawyer, Mem. Clare & Geyer, South Bend, Ind.; Res. 301-3 J. M. S. Bldg., South Bend, Ind. Bdgar Raymond Histt, Physician, Bimel Block, Portland, Ind. John Mark Powell, Res. 198 Wethersfield Ave., Hartford, Ct.

1915

- John Ambrose Aspy, Medical Student, 106 N. Senate Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 155 W. Jackson St., Hope, Ind. John Cochrane, Student; Res. Washing-ton, Ind.

- John Occurrent, Student, Act. Washington, Ind.
 Thomas Darrell Foster, Teacher, Hume, Ill.; Res. Pennville, Ind.
 Wilfred Gienn Hendershot, Teacher, Seymore, Ind.; Res. Spencer, Ind.
 Arthur Blank Leible. Student; Res. 1832
 N. Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Bmery Earl Linea, Teacher, Alquina, Ind.; Res. Connersville, Ind.
 Colonel Gleason Mackey, Physician, City Hospital, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Rochester, Ind.
 Olin Landia McReynolds, Superintendent of Schools, Cynthiana, Ind.; Res. Cynthiana, Ind.

- Dale Beeler, American Vice-Consul, American Consulate, Rome, Italy. John Byers, Student; Res. Brazil, Ind. Jogeph H. Conrad, Teacher, Rossville,
- Ind.
- Ind. Harold Gray, Chemist, with Eli-Tilly Drug Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. rogo Leon-ard St., Indianapolis, Ind. Clarence P. Hinchman, Medical Student, 1204 Ashland Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Connersville, Ind. Arthur Hurst, (Init. by De Pauw). Law Student, 318 S. Henderson St., Bloom-ington, Ind.; Res. Bell Union, Ind. Edward E. Johnston, Physician, Methodist Hospital, Indianapolis, Ind. Fred Angus Shonkwiler, Student; Rea. Raub, Ind.

- Raub, Ind. Herman Wavne Smelser, Physician. St. Vincent Hospital, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Falmouth, Ind.

- Arlie John Ullrich, Physician, Robert W. Long Hospital, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Aurora, Ind.
 Russell Scott Wallace, Director of Athletics, High School, Aberdeen, S. D.; Res. Aberdeen, S. D.
 Harlan Shirey Yenne, Student; Res. 203 E. Flora St., Washington, Ind.

- Virgil Francis Barnhart, Student; Res. Walkerton, Ind.
- Walkerton, Ind. Edward Ross Bartley, Reporter, with United Press Assn., Times Bldg., Indian-apolis, Ind.; Res. Dayton, Ind. William Donald Beeler, Student; Res. 508 F. Fourth St., Bloomington, Ind.

- William Donald Beeler, Student; Res. 508
 E. Fourth St., Bloomington, Ind.
 Harold John Bowser, Student; Res. Syracuse, Ind.
 Everett Tyler Burton, Automobile Foreman, 701 Philip Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Brook, Ind.
 Harold Delos Caylor, Medical Student, Bennyille, Ind.
- Pennville, Ind. Harry V. Dugan, Student; Res. Fort-ville, Ind. Donald Essex, Student; Res. Columbus,
- Ind.
- Harry P. Gray, Student; Res. Pennville,
- Frank Chester Hendershot, Student, Res. Spencer, Ind.
- James Horton McCloy, Bookkeeper; Res. 2308 S. Washington St., Marion, Ind. John D. Miller, Student; Res. Sheridan, Ind.
- Robert Montgomery, Student; Res. Rockport, Ind.

Noel Craig Ruddell, Student; Res. 116 Bayard Park Ave., Evansville, Ind. Edgar Melville Starr, Student; Res. Con-mersville, Ind. William Paul Wallace, Student; Res. 1503 Bedford Ave., Washington, Ind. George Hubert Wear, Student; Res. R. R. I, Danville, Ind.

1018

- Herschel Philip Bowser, Student; Res. Syracuse, Ind. Russell Grant Hathaway, Student; Res. Dugger, Ind. Glenn Hayden Hayes, Student; Res. Kemp,
- IIL.

- Ill. Gerald Wayne Landis, Student; Res. Lin-ton, Ind. Spencer Gordon Pope, Student; Res. 2123 N. Penn. St., Indianapolis, Ind. Joseph James Ryan, Student; Res. 2123 N. Penn. St., Indianapolis, Ind. Claude Kenneth Turman, Student; Res. Cynthiana, Ind. Remiemin Alleton West. Student; Res.
- Cynthiana, Ind Benjamin Allston West, Student; Res. Sullivan, Ind Lawrence Paul Windle, Farmer; Res.
- Converse, Ind.

- Leslie Frazer Hamersly, Student; Res. 211 S. Meridian St., Washington, Ind. Fred Tavenner, Medical Student, Bloom-ington, Ind.; Res. 2413 Shelby Ave., Mattoon, Ill. J. C. Warner, Student; Res. R. R. 8, Cooken Ind.
- Goshen, Ind.

Iowa State College, Ames, Ia.

Established Dec. 6, 1913; 16 Classes; 99 Members.

1904

Robert Earle Buchanan, Dean of Science, Iowa State College, Ames Iz.; Res. 503 Welch Ave., Ames, Ia.

1005

Milan Ellsworth McCulloch, Agriculturist, Humeston, Ia.

1006

Percy Edgar Brown, Professor Iowa State College, Ames, Ia.; Res.; 603 Northwestern Ave., Ames, Ia.
Harry O. Buckman, Assistant Professor, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 519 E. State St., Ithaca, N. Y.
Ralph Waldo Crouse, Professor, Hampton Institute, Hampton, Va.
George Boardman Guthrie, Attorney, 926 Northwestern Bank Building, Portland, Ore.

- Ore.
- Eugene Peter Humbert, Agronomist, Agri-cultural Experiment Station, College Sta-tion, Tex.
- cultural Experiment Station, College Station, Tex.
 Max Albert Pishel, Geologist, with Producers Oil Co., Wichita Falls, Tex.; Res. 2210 10th St., Wichita Falls, Tex.
 Edward Agnew Sayre, Pres. Eagle Coal and Mining Co., 7th and Mulberry St., Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 1530 22d St., Des Moines, Ia.

1007

- John Lage, General Supt. of Construction, with Pittsburgh, Des Moines Steel Co., Curry Building, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 47 Schley Ave., Ingram, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Evan Lloyd Morris, Chief U. S. Grain Standardization Lab., 400 Federal Build-ing, Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 3231 Mont-gall Ave., Kansas City, Mo. Herbert Atkins Sayre, Engineer, Treas-urer Eagle Coal & Mining Co., 7th and Mulberry Sts., Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 1811 College Ave., Des Moines, Ia.

1008

Holmes Stuart Batchelder, Agriculturist, Three Forks, Mont. Ernest Friend Davis, Creamery Manager, with Corydon Creamery Co., Corydon,

- with Corydon Creamery Co., Corydon, Ia. D. Forsbeck, Civil Engineer of Montgomery Co., Red Oak, Ia. Ralph Stream Fuhrmeister, Agriculturist, with American Ranch, Wallis, Mont. Frank C. Gearhart, Veterinarian, Manila, Philippine Islands. Henry Herbert Kildee, Professor Iowa State College, Ames, Ia.; Res. 2319 Knapp St., Ames, Ia. Howard Philips, Agriculturalist, Maquo-keta, Ia.
- keta, Ia.

John Owen Rankin, Professor University of Missouri, Columbia, Mo.

1000

- Hugh Ernest Bek, Engineer, with Triple State Electric Co., 16 McFarland St., Charleston, W. Va.; Res. 708 State St., Charleston, W. Va. Jesse Alfred McKeen, Mem. McKeen-Roach Motor & Supply Co., Tama,
- Ĩ۵
- Ia.
 Frank Dennison Paine, Assistant Professor Iowa State College, Ames, Ia; Res. 828
 Eighth St., Ames, Ia.
 Ray Floyd Weirick, Landscape Architect, 701 C. N. B. Building, Des Moines, Ia; Res. 1503 W. 28th St., Des Moines, Ta.

1010

- Milton Ferdinand Beecher, Ceramics En-gineer with Research Laboratory of Nor-ton Co., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 25 Brighton Road, Worcester, Mass. Dick Merrill Cooley, Engineer, with Fair-banks Morse Co., Portland, Ore. Edward Staat Eatel, Dairy Expert, with Iowa State Dairy Assn., Waterloo, Ia. Earl Dow Prouty, Agriculturist, R. F. D. 1, Keokuk, Ia.

- T. Keokuk, Ia.
 John Irwin Thompson, Professor, University of California, Farm School, Davis, Cal.
- Henry Lee Thornton, Agriculturist, Mem. G. E. Thornton & Son., Millersburg, ÌÏ.
- Herbert Walter Wagner, Electrical En-gineer, with Iowa Engineering Experi-ment Station, Ames, Ia.; Res. 703 Carroll Ave., Ames, Ia.

1911

- John Hall Buchanan, Asst. Professor, Iowa State College, Ames, Ia.; Res. 728 6th St., Ames. Ia. Harley Clemons Cowan, Agriculturist, Eagle Grove, Ia. Carl Flindt Gobble, Asst. Professor, Pur-due University, W. La Fayette, Ind.; Res. 223 Waldron St., La Fayette, Ind.; John Bowman Lamson, Agriculturist, with C. B. & Q. Ry., 547 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Fairfield, Ia. La Vern Lee, Traveling Salesman, with Northrup King & Co., Seed Merchants, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Sac City, Ia.

1013

Arnette Boyd Chambers, Automobile Business, Lake City, Ia.



- William Edward Jones, Civil Engineer, with Iowa State Highway Commsn., Ames, Ia.; Res. 603 Northwestern Ave., Ames, Ia. Civil Engineer,
- Ames, Ia.; Res. 603 Northwestern Ave., Ames, Ia. John Clement Kerrigan, Civil Engineer of O'Brien Co., Iowa, Primghar, Ia. Howard Clinton Molsberry, Draftsman, with American Bridge Co., Ambridge, Pat American Bridge Co., Ambridge,

- with American Bridge Co., Ambridge, Pa. Clark Logan Reed, Live Stock Expert, with Swift & Co., F. Worth Tex.; Res. 400 Wheeler St., Ft. Worth, Tex. Don Bradley Shaw, Attorney, 505 Crocker Building, Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 626 30th St., Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 626 30th St., Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 626 Co., Kline, Mont. Thomas Roy Truax, Assistant Professor, Iowa State College, Ames, Ia.; Res. 125 Campus Ave., Ames, Ia.; Res. 125 Campus Ave., Ames, Ia.; Res. 126 Construction State Bank, Kintyre, N. D. John Henry Louis Wolfe, Chemist and Cadet Engineer with Rockford Gas Works, S. Avon St., Rockford, Ill.; Res. 544 N. Court St., Rockford, Ill. Harry F. Wright, Geologist, with Gypsy Oil Co., 410 Clinton Bldg., Tulsa, Okia. Res. 310 South Denver St., Tulsa, Okla. Okla.

- Daniel Thomas Batchelder, 'Agriculturist, with American Smelting & Refining Co., Salt Lake City, Utah; Res. Box 1632 Salt Lake City, Utah. Charles Anson Burge, Instructor, Uni-versity of California, Farm School, Davis, Cal. Paul Spencer Clapp. Electrical Engineer.
- Davis, Cal.
 Davis, Cal.
 Paul Spencer Clapp, Electrical Engineer, with Western Electric Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 434 W. raoth St., New York, N. Y.
 Porrest Jacob Pfautz, Insurance, with Merchant National Bank, Greene, Ia.
 Leslie Arthur Swisher, Salesman, with Easy Fit Mfg. Co., Grinnell, Ia.; Res. ra33 Main St., Grinnell, Ia.
 William Royal Tydeman, Instructor High School, Watertown, S. D.
 Leon, Joseph Wells, Draughtsman, Rock Island Arsenal; Res. 1716 Park Ave., Davenport, Ia.

- Davenport, Ia.

1914

- Errett Brownlie Calderwood, Agricultur-ist, Eldridge, Ia. Harold Lucien Clarke, Banker, with Farmers State Bank, Wheatland, N. D. Lynn Holmes Cowan, Agriculturist, R. F. D. 2, Eagle Grove, Ia. Llewellyn William Kube, Salesman, with Swift & Co., Omaha, Neb.; Res. Har-rison St., Road, Clinton, Ia. Lee S. Packman, Concrete Inspector, with Universal Portland Cement Co., 208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, III.; Res. 6159 S. Park Ave., Chicago, III. Ralph Ewing Reuling, 424 Mulberry Ave., Muscatine, Ia. Walter Nash Taylor, Agriculturist, Red Oak, Ia. 1915

1915

- Irwin Theodore Bode, U. S. Forest Ser-vice; Res. Moclips, Wash. George Edward Corson, Professor, Iowa State College, Ames, Ia. Ebert Fitch Follett, Agriculturist, Eldora,
- Ĩa.

- Gale Knieskern Frink, Agriculturist, Bear
- Tooth Ranch, Helena, Mont. Chester Eber Orcutt, Student; Res. 1015 E. Jefferson Ave., Detroit, Mich. Barle Raymond Truax, Veterinarian, Sac
- City, Ia. 1916

- Paul Francis Critz, Student; Res. 714 W. Main St., Washington, Ia. Floyd L. Crouse, Teacher and Manager, Hampton Institute, Hampton, Va. Edward Thayer John, Student; Res. 411 7th Ave., Clinton, Ia. Francis Raphael Kerrigan, Student; Res. 708 W. 17th St., Davenport, Ia. Charles Silas Lamson, Exp. Sta., Chil-licothe. Texas.

- licothe, Texas. Charles Irvin Merrick, Student; Res. El-dora, Ia. Meson Student; Res. dora, Ia. lair Gladstone Mason, Student; Res.
- Union, Ia.
- Pred Raymond Tucker, Student; Res. Panora, Ia. Raymond James Wiese, Student; Res. 112 Park Lane, Davenport, Ia.

1017

- Paul Redman Busenbark, Student; Res. 200 6th Ave., Mt. Vernon, Ia.
 William Thomas Evans, Student; Res. Beaman, Ia.
 Edward Springer Howes, Student; Res. 612 5th Ave., Clinton, Ia.
 Wallace Stewart Mason, Student; Res. Union, Ia.
 Raymond Floyd Mitten, Commercial Photographer, with Victor Animatograph Co., Davenport, Ia.; Res. 125 Dennison Ave., Davenport, Ia.; Res. Keokuk, Ia.
- Ia.
- J. Harley Quint, Student; 'Res. Eagle Grove, Ia. Charles Wealey Truax, Deputy Auditor of Guthrie Co., Guthrie Center, Ia. Louis Ellsworth Wheeler, Student; Res. Fairfield, Ia.

1918

Hugh Frantz Atkinson, Student; Res. 900 S. 18th St., Lincoln, Nebr. Vincent George Bromwell, Student; Res. Cedar Rapids, Ia. Raymond Everett Gaylord, Student; Res. 339 S. Madison Ave., La Grange, Ill. Hovald Kjoss Helseth, Student; Res. Ap-pleton, Minn.

- pleton, Minn. Donald Franklin Malin, Student; Res.:

- Donald Franklin Malin, Student; Res.: Tama, Ia. Charles John Meister, Student; Res. 122 Concert St., Keokuk, Ia. John Howard Paine, Student; Res. 221 S. Lincoln Ave., Eagle Grove, Ia. Frank Thompson Tucker, Student; Res.: Panora, Ia. Ben Wells, Student; Res. 1716 Park Ave., Davenport, Ia.

1010

Harold Stumbaugh Evans, Student; Res. 507 4th Ave., Clinton, Ia.
Harry Lee Hart, Student; Res. 27 Menando Rd, Albany, N. Y.
Max Ingwersen, Student; Res. 1341 South St., Davenport, Ia.
Elmer Raymond Simmermacher, Student; Res. 1103 Eiye St., Sacramento, N. Y.

LAFAYETTE CHAPTER

Lafayette College, Easton, Pa.

Established May 30, 1885; 35 Classes; 268 Members.

1885

George Keyser Angle, Physician, La Junta, Colo. Cyrus DeWitt Carter, Editor, Blairstown Press, Blairstown, N. J.; Res. High St., Blairstown, N. J. Harry Prosper Corser, Missionary, Warner, Corser, Missionary,

- St., Blairstown, N. J.
 Harry Prosper Corser, Missionary, Wrangle, Alaska.
 Benjamin Walton McGalliard, Physician, d. June 14, 1905.
 William Blanchard Marshall, Zoologist, in Government Employ, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1337 Valley Place, S. E., Wash-ington, D. C.
 George Washington Moon, Lawyer, Bloomsburgh, Pa.
 William Webster Weller, Clergyman, Geneva, N. Y.

1886

Samuel Barber, Clergyman, Curwensville, Pa. Joseph

- Fa. Joseph Chalmers Harvey, Clergyman, Columbia Mills, corner 5th & Columbia Aves., Philadelphia, Pa. William Emory Henkell, Clergyman, 306 S. Fifth St., Reading, Pa. William Pusey Officer, Merchant, d. Feb.,
- 1914.
- 1914. Charles Hamilton Pridgeon, Clergyman, with The Pittsburgh Bible Inst., Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. 12 Congress St., Pittsburgh, Pa. Kensey Johns Stswart, Clergyman, Carrol-ton, O. Joseph Henry Tudor, Associate Profes-sor, Pennsylvania State College, State College, Pa.

sor, Pennsy College, Pa.

1887

Henry Townsend Beatty, Clergyman, First Presbyterian church, Hoboken, N. J.; Res. 1239 Bloomfield St., Ho-boken, N. J. William J. Burd, Physician, Belvidere,

- N. J. John Gilbert Conner, Merchant, President The Conner Millwork Co., and Vice-President, H. M. Voorhees & Bros. Dept. Store, Trenton, N. J.; Res. 8 Belmont Circle, Trenton, N. J. Amasa Lewis Hyde, Clergyman, Slate Ridge Presbyterian Church, Cardiff, Md
- Md.

*Robert Joshua Rankin, Clergyman, d.

June 5, 1894. John Nelson Roe, Physician, 1443 Gates Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. James Pascal Wilson, Physician, 841 Niagara St., Buffalo, N. Y.

1222

*Theodore Albert Bartholemew, Student, d. Oct. 27, 1885.

Stuart Croasdale, Metallurgist, 1574 York St., Denver, Col. William Dowlin Tyler, Assistant to the President, The Clinchfield Coal Corpora-tion, Dante, Va.

188g

- Charles Jeremiah Allen, Clergyman, 362 Ocean Parkway, Brooklyn, N. Y. Jay Warren Angle, Pharmaciat, 710 Tuapaw Ave., Hot Springs, Ark. Frederick Theodore Dumont, American Consul, American Consulate, Florence, India Italy.
- Benjamin McKee Gemmil, Clergyman, Ivyland, Pa. Christian Howard Grube, Clergyman, San
- Christian Howard Grube, Clergyman, San Diego, Cal. Franklin Jonathan Miller, Clergyman, Paterson, N. J. William Albert Price, Clergyman, 1413 Hollins St., Baltimore, Md.

1800

- Lawrence Lincoln Beall, Civil Enginesr, Atlanta Birm. & Atl. R. R., Atlanta, Ga.; Res. 128 W. 5th St., Atlanta, Ga. Frank William Dewey, Editor and Pub-lisher, The Westerly Times, Westerly, R. I.; Res. 16 Chestnut St., Westerly, R. I.; Res. 16 Chestnut St., Westerly,
- David Livingston Glover, Lawyer, Mifflin-

- David Livingston Glover, Lawyer, Miffinburg, Pa.
 Douglas Percy LeFevre, City Engineer, Cumberland, Md.; Res. 203 Washington St., Cumberland, Md.
 William Dorsey Robbins, Civil Engineer, Muncie, Ind.
 Archibaid Thomas Bowman Somerville, Civil Engineer, with The American Bridge Co., Martins Ferry, O.
 Aaron Howell Van Cleve, (Init. by Lehigh), Chief Office Assistant, with American Society Civil Engineers, 230 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 326 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y.
 Clinton Elmer Walter, Clergyman, Beaver St., York, Pa.

1891

- Eugene Hunter Griffith, Merchant, with Ohio Rubber Co., 28 Jefferson Ave., E., Detroit, Mich.
 Harry Newton Hempstead, Business.
 Pres. N. Y. Baseball Club, National League, 200 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 375 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 375 Park Ave., New York, N. Y..
 William Jay Karalake, Assistant Professor, Iowa State Univ., Iowa City, Ia.
 William Glenn McKinney, Physician, 6433 Aurelia St., Pittsburgh, Pa.
 David Harvey Morgan, Physician, 16 Doyle Block, Akron, O.

Digitized by Google

- Arthur Cleveland Palmer, Teacher, Pom-fret School, Pomíret, Ct.; Res. Pomíret
- Centre, Ct. Edward LaWall Seip, Optician, 104 E. 23d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 530 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. Sokuma Yamada, Civil Engineer.

- Warren Scott Blauvelt, (Init. by Colum-bia), Engineer and Mfr., with The Semet-Solvay Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Grosse Isle, Mich. Charles Edgar Dare, Civil Engineer, with The Maintenance of Way Dept., Wash-ington Southern R. R.; Res. 620 Duke St., Alexandria, Va. Archibald Howard, Lawyer, Mem. Hinman, Howard & Kattel, Security Mutual Life Bildg., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 1139 Oak St., Binghamton, N. Y. Ansel Augustus Tyler, Professor, James Milliken University, Decatur, II.

1803

- 1893
 Frank Kirby Bretz, Railroad Manager, with Morgantown & Kingwood R. R., Morgantown, W. Va.
 Eugene Clive Hammond, Journalist, with Evening Telegraph, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Gwynedd Valley, Pa.
 Aldus Neff Herahey, Chemist, 53 Main St., Norwich, N. Y.
 Percival La Tourette Hoag, Civil Engineer, Manhasset, N. Y.
 George Herbert Meeker, Professor, Medico. Chi. College, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 17th and Cherry Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Samuel Kostenbauder Reifsnyder, Teacher, Ocean Grove, High School, Ocean Grove, N. J.; Res. 703 First Ave., Asbury Park, N. J.
 *John Matz Shellenberger, Teacher, d. May ao, 1807.
 Samuel Taylor Wilson, Civil Engineer, Pres. Tippet & Wood, Phillipsburg, N. J.; Res. Reeder St., Easton, Pa.

1804

- Samuel Tilden Clifton, Clergyman, Cox-sackie, N. Y. *Stephen Crane, Author and Novelist, d.

- June 5, 1900. William Shirley Duerr, Business. *William Wayne Hanson, Student, d. J.
- William Wayne Hanson, Student, d. J.
 10, 1804.
 Walter Alvin Harper, Accountant, 894 S.
 16th St., Newsk, N. J.
 Floyd Amandus Hayden, Deputy Recorder of Deeds, Media, Pa.; Res. 304 Aubrey Ave., Ardmore, Pa.
 William Bradley Landin, Chemist, with The Eric R. R. Co., Meadville, Pa.
 Herbert Day Litsenberg, Farmer, Elkton, Md
- Md.
- James Harvey Smith, Physician, Lima, Pa.

1895

,

- James Conner Attiz, Professor and Den-tist, Temple College, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2356 N. 13th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Stanley Eugene Brasefield, Professor, Rut-gers College, New Brunswick, N. J. Leno William Edwards, Lawyer, Clear-field, Pa.

Russel Hindman MacCullough, Clergyman,

Delmar, Ia. Harvey Chester Sickler, Manufacturer, with The Atlantic Fertilizer & Oil Co., 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 9 W. 68th St., New York, N. Y.

1806

- Gideon Boericke, Metallurgist, Treas. Primos Chemical Co., Primos, Pa.; Res. Merion Station, Pa. Ellis Headley Custer, Journalist, with Christian Science Monitor, 107 Fal-mouth St., Boston, Mass. Arthur Lacey Johnson, School Superin-tendent, Cranford, N. J.; Res. so Holly St., Cranford, N. J. Fred Norton Lerch, Contractor, with The F. J. Lerch Co., Pine and West Sts., Easton, Pa.; Res. 623 Wolf St., Eas-ton, Pa. *Harry Straub Sherrer, Physician, d. Jan. 10, 1912.
- 1912
- Robert Stewart Strader, Engineer Auchen-bach Apts.; High & York Sts., Potts-town, Pa.; Perm. Add. 167 Sumac St.,
- batu Apris, Jerm. Add. 167 Sumac St., Wissahickon, Pa. ustav Hugo Tafel, Pharmacist, with Boericke & Tafel, 1011 Arch St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 919 St. Bernard St., Philadelphia, Pa. Gustav

1897

- Walter Scott Bevan, Lawyer, People's Bank Bldg., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 743 N. Hyde Park Ave., Scranton, Pa. Winfield Hartley Fellows, Engineer, with The Potomac Electric Co., 1241 E St., N. E., Washington, D. C. Almon Homer Fuller, Professor and Dean, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash

- Almon Homer Fuller, Professor and Dean, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash.
 Francis Murray Gardner, Automobiles, with Packard Motor Co., 319 N. Broad St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5824 Ridge Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Leslie Freeman Gates, Broker, 141 Jack-son Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 723 Eighth St., Wilmette, Ill.
 George Washington Heck, Merchant, Coal, Hay and Wood, 300 S. Third St., Easton, Pa.; Res. 718 Lehigh St., Easton, Pa.; Res. 718 Lehigh St. Easton, Pa.
- Easton, Pa.; Res. 718 Lenigh St., Easton, Pa. Charles Morton Sciple, Clergyman, Napa-noch, N. Y. Bruce Philips Tyler, Engineer, with The Clinchfield Coal Corporation, a15 West Unaka Ave., Johnston City, Tenn. *Daniel Westervelt Wardell, Broker, d. Mar., 1912.

- James John Connelly, Salesman, with The Airtight Steel Tank Co., Suite 909, Oliver Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa. Henry Cunningham, Clergyman, East Lake Pres. Church, Wilmington, Del.; Res. 2404 Jefferson St., Wilmington, Del.
- Del. Victor St. Clair Dumont, Manager, with Henshel Silk Co., Paterson, N. J.; Res. 1230 Bloomfield St., Hoboken, N. J. Lambert Hendelman, Electrical Engineer, with The Central Electric Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 4340 W. VanBuren St., Chicago, III.

James Macfarlane, Broker, with The Nis-qually Iron Works, Bismarck, Wash.; Res. 575 Coleman Bldg., Seattle, Wash. Frank McClay Scheibley, Manager, with The Hamilton Hotel, Norristown, Pa., and Strath Haven Inn, Swarthmore, Pa. Pa.

1899

- Arba Blodget, Theatrical Work, with Henry W. Savage, Inc., 108 W. 45th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Lochiel Farms, Exton, Pa. Joseph Willard Paff, Lawyer, with Smith, Laub & Paff, Easton Trust Bldg., Eas-ton, Pa.; Res. Paxinosa Ave., Easton, Pa.
- Pa.
- Gilbert Brackett Porter, Farm Demon-strator, County Agt., U. S. Dept., Agriculture, Dorchester County, Md.; Res. Lyle Crest, R. F. D. 1, Cambridge, Md.
- Md.
 Charles Ramsey Rinehart. Civil Engineer, with The Lehigh Car Wheel and Axle Works, Catasauqua, Pa.; Res. 26 N. 16th St., Allentown, Pa.
 Frederick Ernest Schnyder, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General U. S. A., Washington, D. C.
 Arthur Benson Wallize, Teacher, Head of English Dept., Shippensburg Normal School, Shippensburg, Pa.
 Alexander Taylor Weller, Engineer, Charlestön, W. Va.
 Charles Fishburn Zimmerman, Banker, Cashier, Lebanon County Trust Co., Lebanon, Pa.

1900

- 1900
 Warren Snyder Buch, Lawyer and Postmaster, Lititz, Pa.
 John Morgan Cook, Journalist, with The Philadelphia Inquirer, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3046 Bondwood St., Kensington, Pa.
 Harry Clark Gates, Banker, The First Natl Bank, Canton, Pa.
 Stuart Nye Hutchinson, Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Norfolk, Va.; Res. 58 Westover Ave., Norfolk, Va.; Res. 58 Westover Ave., Norfolk, Va.; Goob Williard Meeker, Secretary, New York Ship Building Co., Camden, N. J.; Res. 1404 Princess St., Camden, N. J.; Res. 1404 Princess St., Camden, N. J.
 John Mills Rowe, Jr., Merchant, Mem, John M. Rowe, Son & Co., 123 N. Wather St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 100, Church Rd., Merchantville, N. J.
 Charles Albert Sandt, Scretary, Jackson, Mills Co., Odenweldertown, Pa.; Res. Robert Lawrence Shepard, Salesman, Middetown, N. Y.
 Gobert Lawrence Shepard, Salesman, Middetown, N. Y.
 Bohn Ave, New York, N. Y.

1001

- Norman Jay Bruen, Broker, 814 Learv Bidg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1415 37th Ave., Seattle, Wash. *Edward Arthur Cary, Chemist, d. Feb.
- 17, 1907. John Ward Hile, Banker, Asst. Cashier, Barnesboro Natl. Bank, Barnesboro,
- Pa. John Maclean. Hinckley, Editor Public Ledger. Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. The

- Carlisle, 425 S. Carlisle St., Philadel-phia, Pa. Bdward Reese Hughes, Teacher, Scran-ton Tech. High School, Scranton, Pa.; Res. 731 N. Main Ave., Scranton, Pa. William Anderson McMurtrie, Physician, Mantham N. 1
- William Anderson McMutrie, Physician, Mendham, N. J.
 Alfred Hugh Morrison, Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Girard, Kan.; Res. ro8 Walnut St., Girard, Kan.
 John Franklin Snyder,...
 Martin Luther White, Electrical Engineer, with The Aluminum Specialty Co., Ful-ton, N. Y.
 Carroll Harvey Yerkes, Missionary, Pres-byterian Mission, Yihsien, Shantung, Charles Yon, Real Est, Agent, with The Pittsburgh & Lake Erie R. R. Co., Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. Coraopolis, Pa.

1003

- John Leonard Baer, Insurance, Delta, Pa. William Whiteley Bryan, Merchant, with J. R. Shimer Co., 16 First St., Phillips-burgh, N. J.; Res. 114 E. Paxinosa Ave., Easton, Pa. *Victor Vanlew Currier, Merchant, d. Sant Josef

- Sept., 1907. Santiel Chester Groves, Physician, Brock-wayville, Pa. John Allieon Nesbitt, Clergyman, Wynd-crest Ave., Catonsville, Md. *John Rogers Peale, Missionary, d. Oct. 18 1005.

1003

- George Bell, Sales Engineer, with Remy Electric Co., 1623 E., Grand Blvd.. Detroit, Mich.; Res. 39 Tyler Ave., De-troit, Mich. John Canfield Howe, Sec. and Treas. N. J. Handkerchief Co., Passaic, N. J.; Res. 27 Randolph St., Passaic, N. J.
- William Lester Jacobus, Chemist, with The Susquehanna Coal Co., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 4140 Franklin St.,
- Barre, Pa.; Nes. 414 Wilkes-Barre, Pa. Clarence Webster MacDowell, Builder, with S. B. MacDowell & Son, 1927 Montgomery Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2132 Van Pelt St., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Pa. Frank Launtz Miller, Lawyer, Office 6or Citizens Natl. Bank Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Banning, Cal. Bernard Wolf Thomas, Lawyer, last known address, Guthrie, Okla. Calvin Dufour Wright, Jr., Civil Engin-cer, West Newtown, Pa.

- William Lobb Blake, Electrical Engineer, Sixth and Market Sts., Bangor, Pa. John Barl Carpenter. Merchant, with J. R. Shimer Co., 16 First St., Phillinsburg. N. J.; Res. 131 Lafayette St., Easton, Pa. Pa.
- Howard Albert Clark, Clergyman, Presby-terian Novajo Mission, Fort Defiance,
- Ariz. Harry Miller Morey, Lawyer, 707 Realty Bldg., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 5123 Madison St., Spokane, Wash. Reuben Stanley Raub, Physician, 914 Northampton St., Easton, Pa.; Res. 300 S. Seventh St., Easton, Pa.



Stacy Lippincott Roberts, Missionary, Syen Chyun, Korea; Res. Seoul, Korea.
 Franklin William Shaw, Lawyer, Main St., Patchogue, N. Y.; Res. Rose Ave., Patchogue, N. Y.
 David Styer, Sec. of the Faculty, Borden-town Military Inst., Bordentown, N. J.

- Joseph Thomas Ross Caldwell, Salesman, Liberty Grove, Md. Elgon Hector Closs, Mohican Stores,
- Pittsburgh, Pa. Robert Scott Galbreath, Banker, Frank-lin Natl Bank, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 514 Woodland Terrace, Philadelphia, · Pa.

- . Pa. Oscar Lewis Morgenstern, Civil Engin-eer, with the Del., Lack. & West. R. R. Co., Nicholson, Pa. James Lawson Nesbitt, Lawyer, 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y. Res. 73 Car-negie Ave., East Orange, N. J. Arthur Lewellyn Raub, Manufacturer, with Raub Silk Co., S. Main St., Bangor, Pa.; Res. 358 S. Second St., Bangor, Pa. Ρa.
- Fa.
 Harry Reese, Electrical Engineer, Supt.
 Susquehanna Coal Co., Wilkes-Barre,
 Pa.; Res. 216 S. Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
- Barre, Pa. Lee Spangler White, Real Estate and Ins., J11 Fifth Ave., S., St. Petersburg, Fla. Joseph Burton Wiley, School Superintend-ent, Morristown, N. J.

1006

- Roscoe Clifford Barstler, Business, Phila. & Reading Rug Co., Coatesville, Pa.; Res. 348 Charles St., Coatesville, Pa. Kreider Eltinge Kurtz, Miller, New Bloom-field, Pa. William Uhlinger More, Banker, with The Cumberland Trust Co., Bridgeton, N. J. Frank Elmer Reeder, Physician, Flint, Mich. Mich.
- Thomas Alden Shields, Business, Sec.-Treas., Shields-Chamberlain Co., Liberty Sec. -
- St., Hackettstown, N. J. Charles Sharp Ware, Banker, Cashier, Swedesboro Trust Co., Swedesboro, N. J.

1907

- Frank Rockwood Bacon, Lawyer, E. Commerce St., Bridgeton, N. J.; Res. 152 East Ave., Bridgeton, N. J.
 Miles Cavan Dales, Banking, Natl. Bank of Hobart, Hobart, N. Y.
 John Andrew Hamilton, Civil Engineer, with The American Water Works and Guarantee Co., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Mercer, Pa.
 Rush Tilghman Lerch, Civil Engineer, with Taylor Iron & Steel Co., High-bridge, N. J.; Res. 228 Burke St., Easton, Pa.
 Frank Deichmann Sterner, Salesman, with
- Prank Deichmann Sterner, Salesman, with Pomeroy Co., 16 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 856 Nostrand Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1008

William Warren Craig, Reporter, with The N. Y. Times, 2 Rector St., New York,

- N. Y.; Res. 50 Frelinghuysen Rd., Tompkinsville, N. Y.
 Eugene Knapp Dewitt, Missionary, Recht, Persia via Berlin and Baku.
 Augustus Seeley Hutchinson, Teacher, Mendham, N. J.
 Frank Herbert Kinsey, Engineer, Hacketts-town, N. J.
 Russel Atcheson McCachron, Civil Engin-eer, Bloomsburgh, Pa.
 Arthur Clemens Morgenstern, Civil En-gineer, with D. L. & W. R. R. Co., Hoboken, N. J.; Res. 247 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Cleveland Resse, Physician, 216 So. Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
 Oliver Smith Strer, Civil Engineer, with Pratt & Cady, Hartford, Ct.; Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., 76 Garden St., Hart-ford, Ct.
 Ellis Whitfield Wade, Teacher, Boys' In-
- ford, Ct. Bullis, Journal and Stranger, Journal and School, Newark, N. J.; Res. Hackettstown, N. J.

1000

- William Gillespie Atwood, Principal Netcong Public Schools, Netcong, N. J.
 Remson Du Bois Bird, Clergyman, Professor, San Francisco Theological Seminary, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. San Anselmo, Cal.
 Walter Lits Batezell, Florist, Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4830 Penn St., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Lincoln Cook Dodge, Civil Engineer, Bridge Dept., Missouri Western R. R., Railway Exchange Bildg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 15 Oak Terrace, Webster Grove, Mo.
- Charles McChesney Hutchinson, Teacher, Mercersburg Academy, Mercersburg, Pa.; Res. 136 E. Front St., Trenton, N. J.
- Pa.; RCS. 130 E. FIORT OL, ALCHON, N. J.
 Richard Johanknecht, Civil Engineer, with Public 'Service' Commission of N. Y. City, First District, Tribune Bldg., 8183, Fulton St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 131 Grove St., Jamaica, N. Y.
 William Stanley Lanterman, Journalist, with The Evening Free Press, Easton, Pa.; Res. 13th and Bushkill Sts., Eas-ton, Pa.
 Alvin Clyde Nolf, Elevator Construction, with The Otis Elevator Co., New Haven, Ct.; Res. 115 York St., New Haven, Ct.
 Harry Lewis Raul, Sculptor, 809 Wash-ington Blvd., Easton, Pa.
 William Crosby Ross, Clergyman, Terry, Mont.

- Mont. Imer Walker, Clergyman, Downingtown, Elmer

- Rasselas Wilcox Brown, Engineer, Supt. and Gen. Mgr. Water Supply Co., Corry, Pa.; Res. 567 W. Church St., Corry, Pa.
- Daniel Ackerman Herrick, with The Julian D'Este Machinery Co., Charleston, Mass.; Res. 6 Arthur St., Winter Hill, Mass.
- Mass. John Francis Moore, Lawyer, 45 Cedar St, New York, N. Y.; Res. 464 W. 152d St., New York, 'N. Y. George Shiffer McCaa, Athletic Director, Coach, etc., Muhlenberg College, Allen-town, Pa.; Res. 225 S. 17th St., Allen-town, Pa.

- Philip Allen Swarts. Student Volunteer Movement, 25 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 101 Gorm St., Forest Hills, N. Y.
 Reuben Archer Torrey, Jr., Missionary, Tsi-nan Fu, Shantung, China.
 Arthur Trumbull Warner, Electrical En-gineer, with The Public Service Rail-way Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 18 Broad St., Newark, N. J.
 Charles Preston Woodnut, Electrical En-gineer, with The Public Service Rail-way Co., New Brunswick, N. J.

- Edwin Clyde Foresman, Teacher and Ath-letic Director, Lawrenceville School, Lawrenceville, N. J. Hans Heinrich Kudlich, Mining Engin-eer, Coal Exchange Bldg., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 133 Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre Po

- Barre, Pa.
 Barre, Pa.
 Henry Stanley McGarrah, Electrical Engineer, Coal Dept., D. L. & W. R. R. Co., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 520 Quincy Ave., Scranton, Pa.
 Frank Carrie Shand, Vaudeville, with The Orion Four, care of M. Bradt, Havana Post, Havana, Cuba; Res. White Plains, N. Y.
 Archibald Styer, Civil Engineer; Res. Wallhachin, British Columbia.
 Charles Benjamin Swartz, Student, Union Theological Seminary, 600 W. 122d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 101 Gorm St., Forest Hills, N. Y.
 Harry Walter Vetter, Civil Engineer, Stanhope, N. J.

1012

- Edward Leslie Bacon, Teacher, Lake Placid School, Lake Placid Club, New York; Res. 174 W. Commerce St. Bridgeton, N. J. Harold Dumont Beatty, Student, New York Law School, New York, N. Y Res. 1239 Bloomfield St., Hoboken,
- Res. N. J
- N. J. Howard Livingston Benson, Banker, with Commercial Natl. Bk., Panama, Rep. of Panama; Home Add. Berwyn, Md. Alexander Richter Gallenkamp, Manager, F. W. Woolworth Store, Orange, N. J.; Res. 84 Snyder St., Orange, N. J. Louis Eugene Griffith, Jr., General Man-ager Zahner Metal Sash & Door Co., Canton O.

ager Zahner Metal Sash & Door Co., Canton, O. William Vilas Hill, Civil Engineer, Chel-tenham Revere, Atlantic City, N. J.; Res. Bordentown, N. J. Edward Heller Maier, Assistant to City Engineer, Bridgeton, N. J. Elmer Leroy Manning, Phys. Director, Shadyside Academy, Pittsburgh, Pa. Paul Morgan Thomas, Insurance and Candy Manufacturer, 6th and Ferry Sts., Easton, Pa.; Res. 19th and Bush-kill Sts., Easton, Pa.

1013

William Anselm Lynahan, Bookkeeper, with Spencer Kellog & Sons, Delaware Avc., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 310 Penn-sylvania Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Webster Clarendon Moore, Salesman, with

- Ireland Bros., State St., Johnstown. N. Y.; Res. 369 S. Williams St., Johns-town, N. Y. Richard Winfield More, Secretary, with The Criterion Theatre Co., Bridgeton, N. J.; Res. 212 N. Pearl St., Bridgeton, N. J.; David Ober Wolf, Sales Mgr., Asst. Sales Mgr. Philip Sheet & Tin Plate Co., and Apollo Steel Co., 702 Lincoln Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 248 S. 44th St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1014

- Harold Robertson Bruen, Bond Salesman, with N. W. Halsey & Co., 1421 Chest-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Rock-away, N. J.
 Richard Benjamin Christie, Teacher, Port-land Academy, Portland, Ore.; Res. 328 10th St., Portland, Ore.
 Vergil Alvin Davison, Engineer, with Western Electric Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 366 Van Houten Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Gershom Porter Ellis, Electrical Engin-eer, with The Kerr Turbine Co., Wells-ville, N. Y.
 Ward Mahlon Snyder, Salesman, with The Snyder Shoe & Rubber Co., Third St., Easton, Pa.; Res. 244 Bushkill St., Easton, Pa.; Howard Villeroy Swartz, with Lister Co.

- Laston, Pa.; Res. 244 DUSHRHI Cu, Easton, Pa. Howard Villeroy Swartz, with Lister Co. American Agricultural Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Newark, N. J. Everett Rankin Wilkinson, Bond Salesman, with Perry, Coffin & Burr, 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 270 Bay State Rd., Boston, Mass. 1915

- 1913 Page Partie Parti

- Karl Janeway Ammerman, Student; Res. 1213 Gibson St., Scranton, Pa. Emerson DelRoy Creveling, with J. J. Creveling & Co., 792 Liberty Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 198 Arlington Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

- John Earle Donmoyer, Lebanon Co. Trust Co., Lebanon, Pa.; Res. 401 N. 8th St., Lebanon Pa.
- Lebanon, Pa. Samuel Brown Fleming, with the Fleming Sarse Co., 123 Oak St., San Francisco, Cal; Res. 2036 Green St., San Fran-
- Cal.; Res. 2000 cisco, Cal. James Russell Gardner, Civil Engineer, with Thomas Iron Co., Wharton, N. J.; Res. Wharton, N. J. Robert Warne Laubach, Engineer, with Bethlehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 1222 Newport Ave., Northhamp-ton, Pa.

- ton,, Pa. Kenneth Alston Maxwell, Student; Res. Meadowbrook, N. Y. Russell Bennett Stone, Student; Res. 476 Nesquehoning St., Easton, Pa. James Holman Weir, Clerk, with The Jeanesville Iron Wks., Hazleton, Pa.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Hazleton, Pa.

- Ig17
 Jay Warren Angle, Jr., Student; Res. 710 Tuapaw Ave., Hot Springs, Ark.
 Robert Earle Bacon, Student; Res. 174 W. Commerce St., Bridgeton, N. J.
 John Kay Christmas, Student; Res. Sullivan's Lane, Easton, Pa.
 Palmer Crevier Dawson, Lumber, with E.
 B. Dawson Co., Boonton, N. J.; Res. 508 Washington St., Boonton, N. J.; Res. 508 Washington St., Boonton, N. J.; Gordner Gants, Student; Res. Lead, S. D.
 George Matthews Henry, Lehigh Portland Cement Co., Allentown, Pa.; Res. 928 Cumberland St., Lebanon, Fa.
 Oscar Emmons Ketchledge, Res. 404 Nesquehoning St., Easton, Pa.
 Claude Brinser Lerch, Res. Highspire, Pa.
 Herbert Jackson Otto, Res. 2023 Jefferson St., Philadelphia, Fa.
 Philip Charles Smith, Jr., Student; Res. Sullivan's Lane, Easton, Pa.

- Paul Herbert Taylor, Student; Res. 520 N. Second St., Camden, N. J. Clair Maxwell Wallace, Student at Swarth-more College, Swarthmore, Pa.; Res. 300 Gayley Terrace, Media, Pa.

- 1918 Everett Kelsey Davey, Student; Res. Church St., Rockaway, N. J. John Edward Doheny, Student; Res. Stew-art Ave., Haverford, Pa. Frank Smith Jones, Student; Res. Dela-ware N. I.
- ware, N. J. Charles Andrew Maloney, Student; Res. 2116 Venango St., Philadelphia, Pa. Harry Oswald Swartz, Jr.; Res. 510 Coop-ertown Ave., Lianerch, Pa.

1010

- Herbert Campbell Beatty, Student; Res. 1239 Bloomfield St., Hoboken, N. J. Walter Frederick Christmas, Student; Res.

- Walter Frederick Christmas, Student; Res. Sullivan's Lane, Easton, Ya.
 Winthrop Parker Culver, Student; Rea. 180 Union St., Montclair, N. J.
 Robert Glander Ernst, Student; Res. 1201 Bloomfield St., Hoboken, N. J.
 Ferdinand Milton Ferguson, Student; Res. 575 W. 172d St., New York, N. Y.
 William Orme Hiltabidle, Jr., Student; Res. 2617 Thirteenth St., N. W., Washington, D. C.
 Robert Hamilton Lewis, Student; Res. 424 Harrison Ave., Scranton, Pa.
- Robert Hamilton Lewis, Student; Res. 434 Harrison Ave., Scranton, Pa. Frank Ellsworth Parkhurst, Jr., Thomp-son Derr & Bros., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 170 N. Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre, Parker, Parker, Pa.; Pa.
- Pa.
 Pa.
 John DeWitt Toll, Jr., with The American Agricultural Chemical Co., 2 Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 22 W. Sixteenth St., New York, N. Y.
 Howell Muirhead VanCleve, Student; Res.
 119 Burke St., Easton, Pa.
 James Clinton Wolfe, Student; Res. 44 Watsessing Ave., Bloomfield, N. J.

Digitized by Google

LEHIGH CHAPTER

Lehigh University, South Bethlehem, Pa.

Established Oct. 10, 1885; 33 Classes; 220 Members.

1886

William Anthony Lydon, President, Great Lakes Dredge & Dock Co., 104 S. Michi-gan Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4731 Grand Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 *George Arthur Ruddle, Teacher, d. Mar.

13, 1890.

1887

- Benjamin Amos Cunningham, Locating Engineer, with New York Central R. R. Grand Central Terminal, New York, N. Y.; Res. 136 McLean Ave., Yonkers, N. Y.
- N. Y.; Res. 1:30 model and row, a control, N. Y.
 John Myers Howard Superintendent, with Railway Steel Spring Co., Latrobe, Pa.; Res. 1825 Ligonier St., Latrobe, Pa.
 Charles Pope Pollak, Superintendent, with American District Telegraph Co., 189 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Engineers' Club, 32 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Engineers' Club, 32 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Engineers' Club, 22 W. 40th St., New York, N. G. Charles Charles Control of the St. New York, N. Y.; Res. Engineers' Club, 22 W. 40th St., New York, N. G. Charles Charle

1888

- Harlan Sherman Miner, Chief Chemist, with Welsbach Light Co., Gloucester, N. J.; Res. 915 Monmouth St., Glou-cester, N. J.
 Harry Semple Morrow, Automobiles, Presi-dent, Pittsburg Haynes Automobile Co., 5032 Baum Blvd., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 7 Olympia Pl., Pittsburg, Pa.
 Charles Jeremiah Parker, Principal Asst. Engineer, with New York Central R. R. Grand Central Terminal, New York, N. Y.; Res. Lawrence Park, W. Bronx-ville, N. Y.
 Luther Reese Zollinger, Engineer, d. Oct.
- *Luther Reese Zollinger, Engineer, d. Oct. 21, 1913.

1880

- *Pearce Atkinson, Soldier, d. Aug. 4, 1890. Ralph Marshall Dravo, Business, Vice-President Dravo Contracting Co., Dia-mond National Bank Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. Edgeworth, Pa. Lester Clark Taylor, Engineer 541 Calle Rodriguez Pena, Buenos Aires, Arg. Bao
- Rep.

1890

- Wesley Hudson Beck, Assistant Chief En-gineer, with Ellsworth Collieries Co., Ellsworth, Pa. *Franklin Clarke, Jr., Engineer, d. Aug.
- 23, 1895.

- Charles Edward Fink, Chief Draftsman, Frog & Switch Dept, Pennsylvania Steel Co., Steelton, Pa.; Res. Camp Hu., Pa.
- Pa. William Jennings, Pres. Commonwealth Trust Co., 222 Market St., Harrisburg, Pa.; Res. Duncannon, Pa. Charles Platt, Physician, Hamilton Court, 30th and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Joseph William Stone, W. A. Kennedy Co., 15 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Pelham, N. Y. Bduardo Perez Triana, Bogota, Colombia,
- S. A.
- S. A. Aaron Howell Van Cleve, Chief Office As-sistant, with American Society Civil Ea-gineers, 220 W. 57th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 326 W. 56th St., New York, N. Y. Samuel Dexter Warriner, (Init. by Am-herst), President, Lehigh Coal & Naviga-tion Co., 437 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1833 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.;
- Pa.

1891

- *Edward Blackstone Hurst.
- Albert Edward Juhler, Manager Machinery Business with Rudd-Belnap Mach. Co., 26 Adelaide St. W. Toronto, Ont. Paul Mayo Paine, Librarian, Syracuse Public Library, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 721 Lancaster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

1803

- George Washington Howard, Jr., Retired; Res. 650 Oakland Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Wilbur Heath Kramer, Banker, Vice-President, Bank of Berwick, Berwick, La.; Res Franklin, La. Cass Knight Shelby, Master Mechanic, Buffalo Division, Pennsylvania R. R., Olean, N. Y.; Res. 209 E. State St., Olean, N. Y.

1893

- Joseph Weaver Adams, Retired; Res. 437 W. 3d St., S. Bethlehem, Pa. Charles Lincoln Keller, First Assistant En-gineer, with Scherzer Rolling Lift Bridge Co., 1516 Monadnock Block, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5454 Everett Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5454 Everett Ave., Chicago, Ill. John Douglas Lowry. Hiram Dryer McCaskey, Chief of Divi-sion of Mineral Resources, U. S. Geo-logical Survey, Washington, D. C.; James Edgar Miller, Engineer, with J. G. White Engineering Corp. 43 Exchange Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 363 Grand Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Charles William Parkhurst, Electrical En-

Digitized by Google

- gineer, Superintendent, with Cambria Steel Co., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 348 Luzerne St., Johnstown, Pa. Frederick William Samper, Chemist, with Contract Process Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 876 Michigan St., Buffalo, N. Y. Alexander Beatty Sharp, Vice-President and Secretary, with Ohio Foundry and Mfg. Co., Steubenville, O.; Res. 310 Clinton St., Steubenville, O.

- 1894
 Henry Nicholas Adama, Mining Engineer, 134 Lawn Ave., Stamford, CL.
 James Lindsey Burley, Architect, 347 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 412 W. End Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 413 W.
 Homer Frank Cox, Chief Engineer, with Scranton Gas & Water Co., 115 Wyoming Ave., Scranton, Pa.
 Thaddeus Percival Elmores, Engineer, with American Bridge Co., 30 Church St., N. Y.
 Elwood Aristides Grissinger, Consulting Engineer, so2 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. aog Lexington Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Walter Hurxthal Miller, Vice-President, Western Paper Goods Co., Cincinnati, O.; Fresident, The George Automatic Roller Bearing Co., Hamilton, O.; Res. Glendale, O.
 Herbert Ridley Stratford, Business, d. Feb. 28, 1907.
 Charles Walker Underwood, Electrical Engineer, District Manager, Westinghouse Electric & Mig. Co., 780 Ellicott Sc., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. S44 Ashland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

- burg, South Africa.

1895

- Franklin Baker, Jr., Manufacturer Cocoanut Products, 700 N. Delaware Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 600 W. Hortter St., Germantown, Pa.
 Elisha Barton John, Railroading, Superintendent Delaware Division, P. B. & W. R. R., Pennsylvania Bldg., Wilmington, Del.
 Burt Melville McDonald, Division Engineer, with N. Y. Central Railroad, 145 Washington St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 1586 Delaware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 John Blake Slack, Lawyer, Bartlett Bldg., Atlantic City, N. J.; Res. 15 S. Stenton Pl., Atlantic City, N. J.
 Johna Crum Whitmoyer, Sales Manager, wiff. Co., Trafford Park, Manchester, Eng.; Res. Green Walk, Bowdon, Cheshire, Eng.

1895

- Charles Champlin Walker Bauder, Wine Business, with Pleasant Valley Wine Co., Rheims, N. Y.; Res. Hammonds-port, N. Y.
 Herbert Huebener Beck, Professor, Frank-lin and Marshall College, Lancaster, Pa; Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., Lancas-ter, Pa.

- *Albert Emil Braeunlich, Jr., Student, d.
- May 31, 1893. Joseph Henry Siegel, Clothing Business, Mem. Siegel Clothing Co., 228 Main St., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. Bransford Apartments, Salt Lake City, U.

1807

- John Boyt, Superintendent, with Alcohol Plant Du Pont Powder Co., Georgetown,
- S. C. Sinclair Wiggins Chiles, Contracting Ea-gineer, S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 453 Vine St., S. Bethlehem, Pa. *Barton Olmsted Curtis, Civil Engin-
- eer. *Neale Edward Donnellon, d. Sept. 21,
- 1808

- Robert Myers Luckenbach, ac Dept. 31, 1808.
 Clifford George Dunnelhs, Associate Professor, Carnegie Institute Technology, Pittaburg, Pa.; Res. 135 Observatory Ave., N. S., Pittsburg, Pa.
 John Augustus Fisher, President, Diamond Drilling Co., Punxsutawney, Pa.
 Robert Myers Luckenbach, Business, with D. & A. Luckenbach, Bethlehem, Pa.
 Joseph Eby Stott, Machinery Business, Eby Machinery Co., 35-41 Main St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. a841 Forest Ave., Berkeley, Cal.
 George Fred Vowinckel, Jr., Contractor, Clarion, Pa.
 1898

1898

- John Jacob Eckfeldt, Superintendent, Rail-way Steel Spring Co., Chicago Heights, III. Lee Holmes Marshall, Elevator Mfr., Vice-President, Marshall Bros., 21st and Mary St., S. S., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 220 S. Negley St., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. Rafael Francisco Sanches, Director and Engineer, with Santa Lucia Sugar Co., Santa Lucia, Oriente, Cuba. Frank Herbert Shenck, Postmaster, Landisville, Pa. Warren Worthington. Superintendent Cam-

- Jandisville, Pa.
 Warren Worthington, Superintendent Cambria Steel Co., Johnstown, Pa.; Res.
 530 Luzerne St., Johnstown, Pa.;

1800

Charles Ford Carman, President, National Silica Works, Berkeley Springs, W. Va. James Henry Gledhill, Superintendent, with Warwick Furnace Co., Warwick,

- Pa.

- Pa. Charles Pease Matheson, with Tyler Tube & Pipe Co., Washington, Pa. Elmer Fellman Musselman, Business, 20 Atlantic St., Newark, N. J. William Harold Speirs, Assistant Engineer. with D. L. & W. R. R., Division Engineer's Office, Hoboken, N. J.; Res. 46 S. Hillside Ave., Glen Ridge, N. J.

- John George Heinz, Assistant Engineer, with U. S. Reclamation Service, Sunny-side, Wash., D. C. Elliott Bosworth Kitchell, Res. 561 Pros-pect St., S. Orange, N. J. George Rohrer Morrow. Highspire, Pa. Frederick Jay Payne, Copenhagen, N. Y. Henry Harger Scovil, Assistant Secre-tary, with Railway Steel Spring Co., 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 252 W. 85th St., New York, N. Y.

- James Casey Ryan, Electrical Engineer, Foreign Dept., General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 864 Union St., Schenectady, N. Y. Alfredo Jorge Sanchez, Director, Santa Lucia Sugar Co., Santa Lucia, Oriente, Cubo
- Cuba.
- Carlos Nathaniel Scovil, Artist, Copenhagen, N. Y.

1003

James Mitchell Daniel, Jr., Mine Owner,

- Paris, Texas. Claudio Dumas, General Superintendent, with Central Perfuerga, Calimete, Ma-
- with Central Periodega, Califiette, Mattanzas, Cuba.
 Charles Edgar Kendig, Assistant Division Operator, with Pennsylvania R. R., Union Station, Baltimore, Md.; Res. 226
 E. Lafayette Ave., Baltimore, Md.
 Jose Maria Mendoxa, Agent, with Baltimore Locomotive Works, Lima, Peru; Pens Melawabite area Vinna Peru;
- Res. Malambito 779, Lima, Peru.

1003

- Henry Antonio Firpo, 22 Rue Du Louvre, Paris, France. Michael Doland Jones, Construction Engin-
- eer, with Fuller Engineering Co., Allentown, Pa. Charles Irwin Lattig, Manufacturer, Glen-

- Charles Irwin Lattig, Manufacturer, Glenside, Pa.
 Milton Brentwood Litch, Chemist, in charge of Walter Filters, Steelton, Pa.; Res. 246 Lincoln St.; Steelton, Pa.
 Paul Peters Reese, Superintendent, Homestead Works, Munhall, Pa.; Res. 52 Brown's Pl., Pittsburg, Pa.

1904

- 1994
 Algernon Raymond Burchsted, Salesman, with Platt & Washburn Refining Co., 11 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 374 S. Maple Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.
 Ralph Grant Johnson, Engineer, with Dravo Contracting Co., Diamond National Bank Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 2005 Shady Ave., E. E., Pittsburg, Pa.; George Washington Landrus, (Init. by Tech.), Sales Agent, with Carnegie Stel Co., Commercial National Bank Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 1224 N. State St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1224 N. State St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1224 N. State St., Okicago, III.; Res. 1224 N. State St., Okicago, III.; Res. 1224 N. State St., Voble Ave., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 104 Noble Ave., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 3000 Fourieenth St., S. W., Washington, D. C.; Cuwart Summer Shive, District Manager, with Jeffrey Mig. Co., 323 S. Michigan Ave., Chicago, III.
 Bobert Waren St., Chattanooga, Teun.
 2005

1005

George Edward Collisson, Secretary of the Retail Association, Chamber of Com-merce, Denver, Col.; Res. 2653 Bellaire St., Denver, Col.

Wilton Adams Earnshaw, 618 W. 17th N. Y. St., I

- N. Y. St., Los. Angeles, Cal.; Res. Lowville, Francis Henry Galvin, 54 Keyes St., Bos-ton, Mass. James Hemphill, Sales Manager, with C. M. King & Son, 1239 Seventh St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. aoth and "P" Sts., Sacramento, Cal.
- Sts., Sacramento, Cal. Sts., Sacramento, Cal. George Cookman Hogg, Assistant Chief Engineer (Mining), with W. A. Clark, 500 Miner Bldg., Butte, Mont. Icark, 629 W. Granite St., Butte, Mont. Henry Stebbins Phillips, Orange Grower, Carina Cal
- Henry Stebbins Framps, Grand-Covina, Cal.
 Edward Russell Tattershall, Acting Su-pervisor B. & B., Adirondack Division, New York Central R. R., Malone, N. Y.; Res. 151 Elm St., Malone, N. Y.
 Charles Wealey Williams, State Depart-ment, Washington, D. C; Res. 747 Varnum St., Washington, D. C.

1906

- 1906 Clyde Denlinger, Steel (Business, with Cambria Steel Co., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 244 Market St., Johnstown, Pa. Berkeley Willard Geyer, 1923 S. St., Wash-ington, D. C. Harry Cuthbertson Marshall, Mechanical Engineer, with F. M. Erb Mfg. Co., 22-24 Morris St., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 269 Glenwood Ave., East Orange, N. J. Benjamin Trezler Root, Wood Working Machinery, Mem. B. M. Root Co., York, Pa.; Res. 1508 Second Ave., Elm-wood, Pa. Walter Crispell Smith, Refining, with U. S. Metals Refining Co., Chrome, N. J. Jacob William Stair, Wood Working Ma-chinery, with B. M. Root Co., York, Pa.; Res. 17 E. King St., York, Pa. Will Roymond Warman. Assistant Super-intendent of Sewers, City of Jacksonville, Fla. Yaoz Fla.

1007

- William Elmer Bricker, with Philadelphia Rapid Transit Co., 820 Dauphin St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 *Harry Guy Brown.
 Rhoton Parrot Clift, Salesman, with Dixie Portland Cement Co., James Bldg., Chattanooga, Tenn.; Res. 240 McCal-lie Ave., Chattanooga, Tenn.
 *George Anthony Dunn, Engineer, d. Mar. 20, 1015

- George Anthony Dunn, Engineer, d. Mar.
 ^{30, 1915.}
 Clarence Hill Griffith, Electrical Engineer, 1042 Argyle St., Chicago, Ill.
 William Hunter, New England Sales Agent, Republic Iron & Steel Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. Algonquin Club, Boston, Mass.
 Arthur Barlow Marshall, Orange Grower, Covina, Cal.
 Coleman Murphy, Assistant Engineer, Allegheny County Road Dept., 305 Court House, Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 45 Coulter St., Crafton, Pa.
 Joha Thomas Rowe, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Fortress Monroe, Va.

1008

Walter Charles Brennan, Engineer, with Daly & Merritt, Port Chaster, N. Y.



- Bruce Smythe Davies, Engineer, with Spring Brook Water Co., 30 N. Frank-lin St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 238 Pierce St., Kingston, Pa.
 Walter Francis Geiler, 124 E. 93d St., New York, N. Y.
 Herbert Stewart Munro, Manufacturer, with Ardross Worsted Co., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5028 Griscom St. Philadelphia, Pa.
 Charles Howard Reel, Draftsman, with Pennsylvania Steel Co., Steelton, Pa.; Res. 22 S. 19th St., Steelton, Pa.
 George Walter Rommell, Assistant Super-intendent, with Olympia (Mills, 24th and Ellsworth Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2112 N. 19th St., Philadelphia, Pa.

- Benneville King Ahrens, Automobile Busi-ness, with Regal Motor Car Co., De-troit, Mich.; Res. 301 Hendrie Ave., Detroit, Mich.
- Detroit, Mich. Alfred Peter Skillman Bellis, Engineer, with John A. Roeblings Sons Co., Trenton, N. J.; Res. 536 Tyler St., Trenton, N. J.; Res. 536 Tyler St., John Lleweilyn Kuschke, Teacher, Col-legiate School, 241 W. 77th St., New York, N. Y. Edwardo Augusto Nunez, Sugar Business, Santa Lucia, Oriente, Cuba. William Harris Phillippi, with Worden-Allen Co., Milwaukee Wis.; Res. Auer Court, 15th and State Sts., Milwaukee, Wis.

- Wis.

- Court, 15th and State Sts., Milwauker, Wis.
 Henry Charles Simmins, Civil Engineer, with California Highway Commission; Res. P. O. Box 625, Mill Valley, Cal.
 Garrett De Forrest Speirs, Draftsman, with Bethlehem Steel Co. Bethlehem, Pa.
 Earl Maxwell Spry, Engineer and Real Estate Agent, with New Jersey Zinc Co., and The Chester Securities Co., Franklin, N. J.
 Harry J. Walton, Manufacturer, Mem. Jacob W. Walton Sons, Comb Migs., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Luther Cleveland Zollinger, Engineer, with Dravo Contracting Co., Diamond National Bank Bldg. Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 716 Walnut St., Swissvale, Pa.

1910

- 1910
 George Joaquin Aballi, with Parke Davis & Co., Hudson and Vestry Sts., New York, N. Y.; Res. 421 W. 117th St., New York, N. Y.
 George Evans Carver, Owner and Manager, Charleston Mine & Mill Supply Co., Charleston, W. Va.; Res. 2314 Kanawha St., Charleston, W. Va.; Res. 2314 Kanawha St., Charleston, W. Va.
 Bruce Gillespie Shotton, Mechanical Engineer, with Hendrick Mig. Co., Carbondale, Pa.; Res. P. O. Box 207, Carbondale, Pa.
 Llewelyn Ivor Thomas, Physician, Philadelphia, General Hospital, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Burnham, Pa.
 Holden Ira Tripp, Engineer, with D. L. & W. R. R., Division Engineer's Office, Hoboken, N. J.; Home Add. 1125 Providence Rd., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 18 Humboldt St., Newark, N. J.
 Edward Augustus Warner. Jr., Signal Dept., Pennsylvania R. R., Broad St.

Station, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5234 Parkside Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. oy Neath Williams, Wholesale Grocer, with Sanker & Williams Co., Lackawama Ave., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 123 N. Main Ave., Scranton, Pa. Roy

1011

- Robert Fulton Crawford, Steubenville, O. John Hall Dillon, 4309 Verio Ave., New York, N. Y. Frederick George Ferber, General Con-tractor and Builder, 212 Peoples Bank Bidg., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 815 Monroe Ave., Scranton, Pa.; Mising Engineer
- Bidg., Scranton, Pa., Acc. ..., Scranton, Pa.
 James White Tremlett, Mining Engineer, with Princess Camp, British Copper Co., Princess, Brit. Col.
 Roy Vernet Whitman, Engineer, with Beth-lehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. University Club, Bethlehem, Pa.

1915

- Alexander Gordon Black, Open Hearth Dept., Pittsburg Crucible Steel Co., Midland, Pa. Edward Carll Cole, Traffic Manager, Did-ier-March Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. Sun Inn, Bethlehem, Pa. Dewees Nicolaus Crawford, President, Monongahela Lumber Co., 715 House Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 1101 N. Park St., McKeesport, Pa. Lester Bunn Knoz, Metallurgist, with J. A. Crawley & Co., Detroit, Mich. William Hill Lazarus, Construction Dept., New York Central R. R., Grand Cen-tral Terminal, New York, N. Y. Morgan Russel Lesher, Supply Agent, with American Smelting & Refining Co., Hayden, Ariz.

- with American Smelting & Reining Co., Hayden, Ariz. John Moir Price, Sales Agent, with Bethle-hem Steel Co., 1019 People's Gas Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 3938 Lake Park Ave., Chicago, III. Merle Ivan Terwilliger, Inspector of Equipment, with Lehigh Valley Coal Co., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 86 Car-lisle St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa. Ezra Almon Wheaton, Assistant Superin-tendent Special Open Hearth Dept., with Bethlehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa. Relph Bradford Williams, Wholesale Grocer, with Sanker & Williams Co., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 228 S. Main Ave., Scranton, Pa. Scranton, Pa.

- Milton Baldwin Bates, Jr., R. F. D. No. 2, Coreopolis, Allegheny County, Pa. George Maclennan Donaldson, with Booth Bros., 208 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 454A Green Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Walter John Dugan, Electrical Engineer, with Natl. Rubber Co., Pottstown, Pa.; Res. Hanover Apts., Pottstown, Pa.; August Frederick Eberly, Jr., Stoves and Plumbing Business, with A. Eberly's Sons, Inc., 718 Seventh St., N. W., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1822 Biltmore St., N. W., Washington, D. C. Charles Lewis Taylor Edwards, Assistant Superintendent, Blast Furnace Dept., Bethlehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. University Club, Bethlehem, Pa. Pa.

Daniel Kinsman Evans, Engineer, with Chateaugay Ore & Iron Co., Lyon Mountain, N. Y.; Res. Hotel Chateau-gay, Lyon Mountain, N. Y.
Edmund Quincy, Railway Supplies, with Q. & C. Co., 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 780 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.

1914

- Frederick Percival Houghton, Student, General Theological Seminary, Chelsea Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. Jermyn, Pa. Arthur Bruton Leonard, Student; Res. 2811 St. Paul St., Baltimore, Md. Adolfo R. Sanchez, Chemist, with Fran-cisco Sugar Co., Francisco, Camaguey, Cuba; Res. Avellaneda 6, Camaguey, Cuba.

- Cuba; Res. Avenancia 6, Camaguty, Cuba; Jesse Homer Sanford, Jr., Mine Superin-tendent, with Carnegie Lead & Zinc Co., Naco, Ariz.; Res. care of F. Geisler, Naco, Ariz.; Res. care of F. Geisler, Naco, Ariz.; Res. care of F. Geisler, With Houts Mig. Co., 1700 Elmwood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Lewis Ferdinand Turnbull, Gas Engineer-ing, with Baltimore Consolidated Gas Electric Light & Power Co., 1068 N. Front St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Allston Apartments, Baltimore, Md. Carl Diehl Zimmerman, Student, Rens-selaer Polytechnic Institute, Troy, N. Y.; Res. 131 Norwood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

1015

- Victor George Bloede, Jr., Chemist, Mem. V. G. Bloede Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Catonsville, Md. Ralph Donaldson, Rancher, Mayoworth, Wyo.

- Keiner Donatason, Kancher, Maryoroth, Wyo.
 Henry Davis Jay, Jr., Engineer, with Bethlehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Rea. University Club, Bethlehem, Pa.; Robert McBryde Purvis, with Hawaiian Audit Co., Honolulu, H. I.
 George Leroy Schmutz, Civil Engineer and City Engineer, Niland, Cal.
 Carl Edward Siebecker, Salesman, with Weston Dodson & Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 60 W. 94th St., New York, N. Y.
 Milton Chase White, (Init. by Columbia), with National Surety Co., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y.
 Irving Maurice Wickham, Res. 291/2 Lenox St., Hartford, Ct.

1016

Ralph Ernest Billsborrow, Student, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. or Hamilton Ave., Paterson, N. J. Albert Wayre Chenoweth, Student; Res. 515 N. Stanton St., El Paso, Tex. Louis Edward Grumbach, Student; Res. 28 N. Park St., Rockville, Ct. Joseph Stanley Hilton, Farmer, Moores-town, N. I.

- town, N. J. *Charles Rufus Keenan, Student, d. Jan.
- Wendell Richard Kuhn, Res. 807 Arizona St., El Paso, Tex.
 Arthur Bomberger Light, Medical Stu-dent, University of Pennsylvania, Phila-

- delphia, Pa.; Res. 3904 Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Henry Horace Mayers, Student; Res. 806 N. 3d St., Reading, Pa.
 Sardis Lawrence Patterson, Wholesale Grocery Salesman, with Stollwerck Bros., Inc., Carbondale, Pa.
 Charles Elmer Paules, with Guerber En-gineering Co., Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 516 Pawnee St., S. Bethlehem, Pa.
 Frederick William Ryder, with Lehigh Valley Coal Co., 133 No. River St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 141 Sambourne St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
 George Sawtelle, (Init. by Marietta), Stu-dent; Res. Cleveland, Okla.
 Robert William Schreckengost, Engineer, Box 92, Springboro, Pa.
 Stuart Briscoe Scruggs, Student; Res. 1723 Corsicana St., Dallas, Tex.
 Edward Hanlen Zollinger, Student; Res. 602 North St., Harrisburg, Pa.

1017

- Paul Jones Ancona, Student; Res. 1559 Mineral Spring Rd., Reading, Pa.
 John Ayrault, Jr., Student; Res. 490 Delaware Ave., Tonawanda, N. Y.
 John Fulmer Clark, Student; Res. 909 N. Third St., Reading, Pa.
 George Marter Crawford, (Init. by Mid-dlebury), Student; Res. 915 Van Buren St., Wilmington, Del.
 Paul Scott Hallowell Hanway, Student; Res. 1539 N. 55th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Pa.
- Res. 1539 N. 55th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Joseph Marvin Johnson, Student, John Hopkins University, Baltimore, Md.; Res. 19 High St., Cambridge, Md. Robert Latham, Engineer, with Bethlehem Steel Co., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 67 E. North St., Bethlehem, Pa. John McKay, Student; Res. 150a N. 18th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Howard Judd Pardee, Student; Res. Cherry Valley, N. Y. Thomas Stanley Pengelly, (Init. by Rochester), Student; Res. Hazleton, Pa. William Cadwalader Price, Jr., Busineas; Res. 135 S. Main Ave., Scranton, Pa. Walter Sumpter Smith, Student; Res. 1301 N. 31st St., Birmingham, Ala. Clarence Edward Twombly, Student; Res. 320 Fellway St. W., Medford, Mass. Hugh Groom Black Wylie, Student; Res. New Castle, Del.

- New Castle, Del.

- Richard Champney Alden, Student; Res. 401 Pine St., Steelton, Pa. Percy Louis Hallowell, Student; Res. 7th Ave. & Forest St., Conshohocken, Pa.

- Pa.
 Pa.
 William West Jennings, Student; Res. Duncannon, Pa.
 Carl Oscar Lind, Student; Res. 76 Hill-side Ave., Campello, Mass.
 Augustus Greth Mayers, Student; Res. 806 N. Third St., Reading, Pa.
 John Westley Parker, Student; Res. 6120 Greene St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.
- Greene St., Germanne Pa. Paul Weller Reed, Res. Berkeley Springs, W. Va. William Paul Robinson, Student, Univers-ity of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1501 N. Washington Ave., Scran-ton, Pa.

Herbert Dean Root, Student; Res. Eliza-bethtown, Pa. Walter Overton Snyder, Student; Res. 3047 St. Paul St., Baltimore, Md. Franklin Baily Speakman, Student; Res. Strathmere, N. J.

1919

Walter William Harris, Student; Res. 1122 Division St., Scranton, Pa.

Ross Swartz Jennings, Student; Res. Dun-cannon, Pa.

Charles Nicholas Wheaton Tomlinson, Student; Res. 171 Bluff St., Aurora. Ill. William Charles Winterhalter, Student;

fill. Villiam Charles Winterhalter, Student; Res. 75 Linwood Ave., Crafton, Pa.

Edwin Parker Twombly, Student; Res. 59 School St., Groveland, Mass.



McGill University. Montreal. Oue.

Established November 11, 1898; 22 Classes; 159 Members.

1808

- William Gordon Vickers Bishop, Contrac-tor, with Saskatchewan Building Con-struction Co., Box 818, Regina, Sask; Res. Cor. Leopold, Crescent and Angus Sts., Regina, Sask.
 John Augustine Ewart Campbell, Phy-sician, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 213 Vancouver Block, Vancouver, B C

- sician, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 213 Vancouver Block, Vancouver, B. C. James Herbert Davidson, Manufacturer, Mem. Thos. Davidson Mig. Co., Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 50 Aberdeen Ave., Westmount, Que. Angus Temple Ward Davis, Mining En-gineer, British Expeditionary Force, 177th Company, Royal Engineers; Res. care of H. W. Davis-Hogle & Davis, 80 St. Francois Xavier St., Montreal, Que. Alexander Huntly Duff, Lawyer, Mem. Duff & Merrill, 232 St. James St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 410 Mount Ste-phen Ave., Westmount, Que. Archibald Hew Grace, Y. M. C. A. Sec-retary, d. 1910.

- Archinizata riew Grace, Y. M. C. A. Sec-retary, d. 1910. Melbourne Casewell Heine, Lawyer, Kin-ney Bldg., Newark, N. J. and 1 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Maplewood, N J. N.

- N. J. Archibald Henderson MacLaren, Physician, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 3630-2 A St., West, Calgary, Alta. Robert Ernest McConnell, Physician, Army Medical Corp. care of P. M. O. En-tedde, Uganda, British East Africa; Res. 234 Bishop St., Montreal, Que. Robert Childs Paterson, Physician, 50 Shepard Ave., Saranac Lake, N. Y. Jack Wolferstan Thomas, Mem. Meyer-Thomas Box Co., 20 St. Nicholas St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 165 Edgehill Road, Westmount, Que. 1899

1800

- Charles Paul Higgins, Physician and Sur-geon, 707½ Fort St., Victoria, B. C.; Res. 352 Moss St., Victoria, B. C.; Archibald Cameron Nash, Physician, 349 E. 105th St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 10502 St. Clair Ave., Cleveland, O. Frank Stewart Patch, Surgeon, 33 Bishop St., Montreal, Que.; Asst. Director, Medical Service, 5th Division, Lytton, B. C.; Res. 68 Westmount Boulevard, Westmount, Que. *Stuart Aird Ross, Physician, d. July 9, "19.6.
- 1916. Walter
- alter Ashby Wilkins, Physician, Mon-treal General Hospital; Res. 30 Stanley St., Montreal, Que.

1000

- Leigh Allan, (Init. by Stanford), Civil and Mining Engineer, 406 S. 30th St., Ta-coma, Wash. coma, Wash. Walter Hawes Coristine, Lee, Mass.

- George Wardrope Grier, Mem. G. A. Grier & Sons, Ltd., 1112 Notre Dame St., W. Montreal, Que.; Res. 65 On-tario Ave., Montreal, Que. Alexander. Ritchie Hall, Physician, 535 Lowery Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. The Mariborough, St. Paul, Minn.; Arthur William McMaster, Coal Merchant, with Dominion Coal Co., Montreal, Que.; Res. 78 Arlington Ave., West-mount. Que.
- mount, Que. orge Archibald

- mount, Que. George Archibald Montgomery, Vice-President and General Manager, Lincoln Gas & Electric Light Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2305 A St., Lincoln, Neb. William Edward Rowley, Physician, 184 Princess St., St. John, N. B. Harry Luxmoore St. George, Contractor, Mem. Cairnie and St. George, 127 Stan-ley St., Montreal, Que. Res. 4038 Tup-per St., Montreal, Que.

1001

- Augustus Rowley Archer, with Aetna Chemical Co., Carnegie, Pa.; Res. 18 Walnut St., Crafton, Pa. *Hacold Lothrop Borden, killed in action
- 1901.
- Conway Cartwright, Physician, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. Port Moody, R.
- B. C. Andrew Ross McMaster, Lawyer, Mem. Campbell, McMaster & Papineau, 189 St. James St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 365 Metcalfe Ave., Westmount, Que. Charles Tupper, Civil Engineer, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. Barclay St., Vancouver, B. C. Gerald Verner White, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. Pembroke, Ont Bert Earl Wiley, Physician and Surgeon, Kalispell, Mont.

1903

- William LeMessurier Carter, Physician, 77 Esplanade Ave., Quebec, Que. John Leys Coulson, Mining Engineer, 801 Traders Bank Bidg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 19 Rosedale Rd., Toronto, One.
- 19 Kosedale Rd., Toronto, One. George Ray Johnson, Physician, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 344 37th Ave. W., Calgary, Alta. William Ness, Physician, 100 Pine St., Lewiston, Me. Oliver Russell Peters, Physician, Rothesay, N. B.

- George Douglas White, Bookkeeper, Tren-ton, Ont.

- John James Andrews, Physician-Mercy Hospital, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2808 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill. Thomas Atwood Davies, 35 Metcalfe Ave.,
- Ottawa, Ont.

Frank Harold MacLaren, Civil Engineer,

- Prank Harold MacLaren, Civil Engineer, Huntingdon, Que.
 Edward Vernon Nott, d. 1914.
 Lorne Eldon Rowley, Manufactures Agent, care of J. E. Dyer & Co., 33 King St., Kingston, Jamaica, B. W. I.
 Porbes Dunbar Sutherland, Financial Re-porter, 42 St. Sacrament St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 134 Sherbrooke St., W., Montreal, Que.

1904

- Charles Chaplin, Professor, Montreal Tech-nical School, Montreal, Que.; Res. 300 Harvard Ave., Notre Dame de Grace,

- nical School, Montreal, Que.; Res. 300
 Harvard Ave., Notre Dame de Grace, Que.
 Praser Baillie Gurd, Physician, Royal Army Medical Corps; Res. 406 MacKay St., Montreal, Que.
 Harry J. A. Haffner, Civil Engineer, killed in action June, 1916.
 Gerald Allien Holland, Chemicals, Mem. Winn & Holland, Shaughnessy Bldg., Montreal, Que., with Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 546 Sherbrooke St., W., Montreal, Que.
 Ludwig Stewart Mackid, Surgeon, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 226 6th Ave., E., Calgary, Alta.
 Talbot Mercer Papineau, Lawyer, Mem. Campbell, McMaster & Papineau, Advocates, 189 St James St., Montreal, Que.
 Frederick Chancey Douglas Wilkes, Manager Luce Sugar Cane Harvester Co., Inc., 817 Union St., New Orleans, La.; Res. 1302 Constantinople St., New Orleans, La.
 John Stone Hunter Wurtele, Electrical Encipeenderics Chancey Steel Corporation
- John Stone Hunter Wurtele, Electrical En-gineer, with Algoma Steel Corporation, Sault St. Marie, Ont.; Res. 143 Mcc Gregor Ave., Sault St. Marie, Ont.

1905

- Charles Henry Stewart Blanchard, Lawyer, Mem. Laidlaw, Blanchard & Rand, 436 4th St. A., Medicine Hat, Alta;
 Res. Medicine Hat, Alta.
 Roland Wentworth Tupper Robb, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 120 St. James St., Montreal, Que.
 Charles Stewart Tupper, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. Ravenscourt, Winnipeg, Man.
 Logan Manning Waterous, with Waterous Engine Co., Brantford, Ont.; Res. 52 Lorne Crescent, Brantford, Ont.

1906

- Thomas Reginald Davidson, Manufacturer, Mem. Thos. Davidson Mfg. Co., Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 601 Roslyn Ave., West-mount, Que.
 William Starkey Drewry, (Init. by Toronto), with Redwood Brewery, Win-nipeg, Man., with Canadian Exp. Force; Res. Redwood, Winnipeg, Man.
 Arthur Harold Grier, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. 269 Bishop St., Mon-treal, Que.
 Henry Hadley, Civil Engineer, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 1021 Welling-ton St., Montreal, Que.
 Thomas Craik Irving, (Init. by Toronto),

Major, with Engineers, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 246 Huron St., Toronto, Ont.

- Bedrinova, Onte, Res. 240 Hubba St., Toronto, Ont.
 Edwin Algernon Lindsay, Casualty Sur-gical Officer, Middlesex Hospital, Lon-don, Eng.; Res. 33 Elgin Ave., Maida Vale, London, Eng.
 George Eric McCuaig, Stock Broker, Mem. McCuaig Bros. & Co., 17 St. Sacrament St., Montreal, Que.; Major, 13th Bat-talion, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 682 Mountain St., Montreal, Que.
 William Allen Mather, Asst. Genl. Supt. Canadian Pacific Railroad, Vancouver, B. C.; Res. Vancouver Hotel, Van-couver, B. C.
 Norman Field Pedley, Student, d. Jan. 18, 1909.
 Orrin Wood Dunbar Sutherland, with Lin-coln, Leonard & Co., Michigan City, Ind; Res. 4351 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Utt.

- T11.
- Oliver Sayles Waugh, Physician, Red Cross, Servia; Res. Boyd Block, Winni-peg, Man.

1907

- Albert Hickman Beckwith, with Washington Water Power Co., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 2616 College Ave., Spokane, Wash.
 William Godfrey Banks Brown, Thomas Davidson Mig. Co., Montreal, Que.; Res. St. Foye Rd., Quebec, Que.
 Frank Frederick Griffin, Electrical Engineer, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. Suite 3, Dorchester Apartments, Winnipeg, Man.
 Pellis Leads Nelson, with Semi-Ready Limited, 472 Guy St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 595 Victoria Ave., Westmount, Que.

- Res. 595 Victoria Ave., Westmount, Que. Harold Edgar Shorey, Architect, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 983 St. Cath-erine St. W., Montreal, Que. Arthur Lucius Spafford, care of S. L. Spafford, Lennoxville, Que. Thomas Stewart, Lawyer, Mem. Stewart & Stewart, 160 St. James St., Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 43 St. Mark St., Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 43 St. Mark St., Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 43 St. Mark St., Mon-treal, Que. William Stewart, Lawyer, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 9 Selkirk Ave., Montreal, Que. Harold Earle Walker, Lawyer, Mem. Hen-eker, Chauvin, Baker, Johnson & Walker, 107 St. James St., Montreal, Que. James Blain Woodyatt, Superintendent, with Southern Canada Power Co., Ltd, 43 St. Francois Xavier St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 5 Hudson Ave., Westmount, Que. 1908

- Archibald Fraser Baillie, Merchant, with Dominion Oilcloth Co., Montreal, Que.; Res. 634 Victoria Ave., Westmount, Que.
- Que. Eric Boswell Fisher, Army Service Corps; Res. 660 Sherbrooke St., Montreal, Que. Archibald Edward Grier, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 443 MacKay St., Montreal, Que. *Allan Grant MacKay, d. June 9, 1914. Edward Samuel Reid, Physician, Clarence-ville Oue.

- ville, Que. Francis Norlande Ruttan, Architect, 80s Confederation Life Bldg., Winnipeg,

Man.; Res. 1021 Dorchester Ave., Winni-peg, Man. Wilfred Charles Wicksteed Whitcher, Militia Dept., Ross Bldg., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 88 Carling Ave., Ottawa, Ont.

1000

- George Hutton Kohl, Electrical Engineer, Royal Engineers; Res. soy Peel St. Montreal, Que. Charles, Stewart, LeMesurier, Lawyer,
- Montreal, Que. Charles Stewart LeMesurier, Lawyer, with Heneker, Chauvin, Baker, Johnson & Walker, 107 St. James St., Montreal, Que.; Lieut. ad Battalion, Can. Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 26 McTavish St., Montreal, Que. Hugh Stowell Pedley, Lawyer, with Cook & McGee, Advocates, s Place d'-Armes, Montreal, Que.; Lieut. 73d Bat-talion, Can. Expeditionary Force; Res. 730 University St., Montreal, Que Gordon Douglas Powis, Capt. 63d Bat-talion, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. Box 202, Edmonton, Alta. Stanley Graham Ross, Physician, 6th Field Ambulance, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 111 Durocher St., Montreal,

- Ambulance, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 111 Durocher St., Montreal, Que. Arthur
- Que. Arthur Norman Sclater, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force, Quartermaster 6th Field Ambulance; Res. 4331 Montrose Are., Westmount, Que. Charles Stuart Townshend, Manager Camaquay, Electric Co., Camaquay, Cuba; Res. care of Sir Charles Town-shend, Halifax, N. S.

1010

- Harry Reid Cockfield, Secretary, Adver-tising Service Co., 45 Alexander St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 30 Durocher St., Montreal, Que. Francis Thornton Cole, Civil Engineer, with Eastern Canada Steel Co., Quebec, Que.; Res. 72 De Salaberry St., Quebec, Que.
- John Stuart Jamieson, Lawyer, Mem. Wil-son & Jamieson, 922-5 Rogers Bldg., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. Barnaby Lake,
- B. C. Charles Edward Soule, Jr., Manager, Mer-chant Panel 77-82 McCort St., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 108 Farmsworth Ave., De-troit, Mich.
- William Edward Youland, Physician, (Init. by Bowdoin), N. Y. State Dept. of Health, Div. of Laboratories and Re-search, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 123 State St., Albany, N. Y.

IOII

- Neville Hungerford Lindsay, Real Estate, Calgary, Alta; Rea 536 12th Ave., W., Calgary, Alta. John Bryson McGill, Princess Patricias Canadian Light Infantry; Rea. 28 Sum-merhill Ave., Montreal, Que. *Andrew Angus Wanklyn, Lieut. Princess Patricias Canadian Light Infantry, killed in action 1016.

- in action 1016. Charles Frederick Woodyatt, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 36 Willjam St., Brantford, Ont.

1013

Alexander George Cameron, Staff Officer, 3d Brigade, Canadian Expeditionary

- Force; Res. 590 Pine Ave., W., Mon-treal, Que. *Herrick Stevenson Duggan, Lieut. Royal Engineers, killed in action Oct. soth, 1915.
- *Bertram St. George French, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force, killed in action, July

- Bertram St. George French, Canadian Expeditionary Force, killed in action, July 1, 1916.
 Gerald Hamilton Griffin, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 54 Smith St., Winnipeg, Man.
 Clifford Dodd Hadley, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 897 Wellington St., Montreal, Que.
 Francis Stephen Beverley Heward, Canadian Officers Training Corps; Res. 136 Mansfeld St., Montreal, Que.
 Frank Stanton Mathewson, Lieut. 13th Battalion, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 400 Guy St., Montreal, Que.
 Frank Alexander Moseley, Heavy Artillery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 400 Guy St., Montreal, Que.
 Fank Alexander Moseley, Heavy Artillery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 400 Guy St., Montreal, Que.
 Karle Sydney Spafford, Tobacco, with The Melachrino Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. "The Greystone," Johnson Park, Butfalo. N. Y.
 Gerald Arthur Suckling, with Canadian Explosives Co., Beloeil, Que; Charles Wilson, Manufacturer, with John Bertram & Sons, Dundas, Ont.

1913

- Carl Goodwill Davidson, Royal Flying Corps; Res. 292 Stanley St., Montreal, Oue.
- Monreth Locke Duggan, Lieut. 5th Canad-ian Mounted Rifles, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. 120 McTavish St., Montreal, Que. *Arthur Guy Embury Fisher, Student, d.
- 1012.
- ^{1012.} Clarence Norman McCuaig, Capt. 13th Bat-talion, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 682 Mountain St., Montreal, Que. Walter Genge Wright, Lecturer, McGill University, Montreal, Que.; Res. 300 Hyman St., London, Ont.

- *John Alexander Abbott, Student, d. Dec.

- *John Alexander Abbott, Student, d. Dec. 19, 1914.
 Henry Bruce Chown, Lieut. Light Artillery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 263 Broadway, Winnipeg, Man. George Collier Draper, with Canadian Ex-plosives Co., Nobel, Ont.; Res. 47 St. Mark St., Montreal, Que.
 Kennington Harry Scott Hague, Sanitary Corps. Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 389 Mountain St., Montreal, Que.
 Walter Court Hyde, 3d Brigade Field Ar-tillery. Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 606 Pine Ave., Montreal, Que.
 Rufus Clement Holden, Jr., Captain Army Service Corps. Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 321 Kensington Ave., West-mount, Que.
 William Harry Blake Sharman, Merchant, with W. J. Sharman, Winnipeg, Man.; Res. 207 Academy Rd., Winnipeg, Man. Bayne Hamilton Stevenson, 147 Bishop St., Montreal, Que.
 William Robert Waugh, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. 58 Linton Apart-ments, Sherbrooke St., W., Montreal, Que. Oue.



- Alexander David Williamson, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force, Royal Horse Artil-lery; Res. Westmount Blvd., Westmount,
- lery; Att. Westmount Battery, Que. Allan Williamson, Westmount Battery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 525 Mount Pleasant Ave., Westmount, Que. John Arthur Wickson, Army Service Corps, Exp. Force, 61 Kennedy St.,

- George Arthur Audette, 161 Daly Ave.,
- George Armur Augusta, av. 200 and Ottawa, Ont. George Drummond Burn, Canadian Ex-peditionary Force; Res. 255 Metcalle St. Ottawa, Ont. *Charles Munnis Cameron, Corp. Princess Patricias Canadian Light Infantry, killed

- Patricias Canadian Light Intantry, Killed in action, 1916. Norman Scott Cameron, Winchester, Ont. David Newton Craig, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. 268 Bishop St., Montreal, Que. Frank Scholes McGill, Lieutenant Royal Naval Air Service, Calshot Nayal Air Station, Eng.; Bus, Add. London Joint Stock Bank, 5 Princess St., London, Eng.; Perm. Res. 28 Summerhill Ave., Montreal. Que.
- Montreal, Que.
- Montreal, Que. James Hüllary Hume Robertson, Siege Ar-tillery, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 4156 Dorchester St., West, Westmount, Que. Eugene Levering Schellens, Railroad, with Canadian Rac. R. R. Co., 26 McTavish St., Montreal, Can.; Res. 25 Broad St., Groton, Ct. Douglas Stewart Scott, 949 Jarvis St., Van-couver. B. C.
- couver, B. C. orman Trenholme Williamson, McGill Hospital, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 143 Westmount Blvd., Westmount, Norman Que.
- David Herbert Woollatt, Air Service; Res. 55 Devonshire Road, Walkerville, Ont.

1916

- Alan Harcourt Black, Borden Motor Bat-tery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. ar Cote de Neiges Road, Mon-treal, Que. Philip Sydney Fisher, Royal Naval Air Service; Res. 660 Sherbrooke St., West, Montreal, Que. Henry Stevenson Fry, McGill Hospital, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 66 McTavish St., Montreal, Que. Louis John Hartman, Medical Student,

- (Init. by Syracuse); Res. Alexandria Bay, N. Y. Guy Adamson Lindsay, Lieutenant, In-fantry Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 93 Wellington Crescent, Winnipeg, Man. Clarke Hall Popham, Lieutenant, Infan-try Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 344 Ellice Are., Winnipeg, Man. Kenneth Baillie Robertson, Lieut. 35th Battery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 138 Crescent St., Montreal, Que.

1017

- Thoburn Stephens Allan, Lieutenant, In-fantry Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 602 13th Ave., Calgary, Alta. George Irvine Baillie, Lieut. 60th Bat-talion, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 133 Crescent St., Montreal, Que. John Samuel Brown, Canadian Army Medical Corps; Res. St. Foye Road, Quebec, Que. Alfred Ernest Cockfield, Heavy Battery, Canadian Expeditionary Force; Res. 23 Selkirk Ave., Montreal, Que. Wilson Ellis Dunton, Lieut. Princess Patricias Canadian Light Infantry; Res. 21 McGregor, St., Montreal, Que. Hugh McLean, 24 Linton Apartments, Sherbrooke St., W., Montreal, Que. John Elliot Sutherland, Canadian Expedi-tionary Force; Res. 900 Pine Ave., West, Montreal, Que.

1018

- William McLaren McLeod, Student; Rea. McGill University Observatory, Mon-
- he of the second John
- Que. Arthur Maguire Terroux, Student; Res. 797 University St., Montreal, Que. Bernard Watlington Walker, Student, Siege Artillery, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. Victoria St., Hamilton, Bermuda.

- Sidney James Hodgson, Student, Field Artillery, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 467 Strathcona Ave., Westmount, Que. Harold Edgar Mott, Student, Air Service, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 139 Mid-dle Gate, Winnipeg, Manitoba. Alan Gordon Peter, Student; Res. West Indies House, Dunnottar, Castries, St. Lucia, W. I.

MANHATTAN CHAPTER

College of the City of New York.

Established 1874; Became Inactive 1878; 4 Classes; 19 Members.

1874

Thomas William Busche, Physician, 241 East 18th St., New York, N. Y. *Joseph Newburgs Goldbacher, Lawyer, d.

Joseph Newburgs Goldbacher, Lawyer, d. Aug. 3, 1906.
*Eugene Francis Joseph Gutsgell, Teacher, d. May 18, 1903.
Prederick Gephart Reighley, Bookkeeper, 120 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
William Tompkins Rodenbach, Manufac-turer, Goodyears Metallic Rubber Shoe Co., Naugatuck, Ct.; Res.: 56 Terrace Ave., Naugatuck, Ct.
*Charles Wesley Rush, Physician, d. Nov. 0, 1803.

9, 1893.

1875

*Roe Purdy, d. Dec., 1875.

1876

*Benjamin Wood Palmer, Physician, d. before 1905. Rufus Henry Park, Clerk.

1877

- Charles H. Brown. Contries A. Diowal. George Washington Goethala, Governor Canal Zone and General in United States Army., care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res.: Canal
- A., Washington, D. C., Zone. Zone. Kent Kane Stearns, Lawyer; Res.: 1178 Elizabeth Ave., Elizabeth, N. J. James Wilson Taylor, Real Estate, 203 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res.: 33 W. 90th St., New York, N. Y. Harry Milton White, Jeweler, with Tiffany & Co., 401 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res.: Larchmont, N. Y. William Storm White, Physician.

- William Rhodes Ballard *Henry Weller Borland, Lawyer, d. Feb. 4, 1880. Albert G. McPherson, last known address Manchester, Eng. * Otis Mortimer Munroe, Banker, d. Apr.
- 9, 1915.



MARIETTA CHAPTER

Marietta College, Marietta, O.

Established April 23, 1870; 49 Classes; 297 Members.

1869

- Seymour Judson Hathaway, Lawyer, Cook Bldg., Marietta, O.; Res. 318 Third St.,
- Marietta, O. ugustus Warner Williams, Clergyman, Augustus Cambria, Cal.

1870

*Francis Duncan Kelsey, Clergyman, d. Jan. 5, 1905.

1872

*Charles Duncan Kelsey, Real Estate and Insurance, d. Sept., 1874.

1873

- William Worth Barney.
- Harry Norvell Curtis, Physician, d. June 7, 1909.
 David Magee De Long, Mining Engineer.
 James Henry Dye, Physician, d. Apr. 17,
- 1912
- *Charles Louis Kusz, Editor, d. Mar. 26,
- William Barton Payne, Clergyman, Arbor-
- ville, Neb. *Theodore Norton Woodruff, Court Clerk, d. Nov. 12, 1903.

1874

- Francis Edgar Andrews, Teacher, Jeffer-sonville, Ind. sonville, Ind. *Theodore Bracken, Clergyman, d. June

- *Theodore Bracken, Clergyman, d. June 10, 1914.
 Archibald Evans Breckenridge, Retired, Shepard, O.
 William Putnam Curtis, Clerk, Wheeling and Lake Erie R. R., Cleveland, O.; Res. 48 Delmont Ave., Cleveland, O.
 Edward Duncan Kelsey, Instructor in Music, 1431 73d St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Frank Abbott Layman, Editoral Writer, The Pittsburgh Dispatch, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 627 Clyde St., Pittsburg, Pa.
 Charles Wesley Rarick, Physician, Green-ville, O. *Sidney Ridgeway, Teacher, d. Jan. 8,
- 1916. William Wallace Rowlands, Lawyer, d. July 16, 1910.

1875

*Arthur Hosmer Bowen, Physician, d. Oct.

- 16, 1907. John Milton Buckingham, Physician. John Bush Burwell, Musician, 90 Mar-tin Ave., Columbus, O. Tames Caywood, Merchandise
- Broker, 503 Renshaw Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res.: 7941 Tacoma St., Pittsburgh,
- William Charles Cooder, Secy.-Treas.

- Amer. Assn. of R. R. Supts., 101 Carew Bldg., Cincinnati, O.; Res.: 3457 Ox-ford Terrace, Cincinnati, O. *George Presley Dye, Insurance, d. July
- 28, 1888. William Rodney Goddard, Farmer, Ames-
- ville, O.
- *Lawrence Amer Hall, Clerk, d. Mar.,
- Dawrence Amer Fian, Ciera, G. Main, 1902.
 Don Almer Judd, Railroad, with Santa Fe Ry. Co., 719 Kerckhoff Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2137 Nicholson Ave., Ramona Acres, Cal.
 *Oscar Howard Mitchell, Teacher, d. Mar. 29, 1889.
 *Christian Mowery, Clergyman, d. Oct. 7 1887.

- *Christian Mowery, Clergyman, a. Ch. 1, 1887.
 *John Rusk, Clergyman, d. Aug. 18, 1910.
 John Blbert Sater. (Init. by Miami). Judge U. S. District Court, Fed. Court House, Columbus, O., Res. 114 Butler Ave., Columbus, O.
 John Conrad Schminke, Physician, 337 W. 48th St., New York, N. Y. Samuel Froome Sharples, Clergyman, Fergus Falls, Minn.
 *William Van Vleck, Law Student, d. Sept. 25, 1880.

- Sept. 25, 1880.

1876

- Frank Anderson, Live Stock Broker, "Great Western" Exchange Bldg., South Omaha, Neb.; Res. South Omaha, Neb. Richard Gregg Lewis, Osteopath, Madison-ville, Cincinnati, O. William Hamilton McMillen, Lawyer, North Baltimore, O. *Charles William Van Vleck.

1877

- *Charles Nichols Adams, Musician. Frank Porter Ames, Physician, Rockland, 0.
- O. Charles Henry Bosworth, Banker, Chair-man Federal Reserve Board of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evanston, Ill. *Charles Lindley Dickey, Salesman. *John Austin Dickey, Physician, d. Aug.
- 6, 1888.
- 6, 1888. Charles Edwin Keyes, Principal of Oak-land High School, Oakland, Cal.; Res. 468 Oakland Ave., Oakland, Cal. Edward Caldwell Moore, Professor, Har-vard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 21 Kirkland St., Cambridge, Mass. Edward Elmer Warren, Druggist, Madison, Cal.
- Cal.

· 1878

- John Wylie Anderson, Physician, 618-10 Mack Bidg., Denver, Col.; Res. 1735 Gilpin St., Denver, Col. William Augustus Batchelor, Physician, 1100 Kinnikinnic Ave., Milwaukee, Wis. John Byron Cameron, Clergyman, Inde-pendence, Kan.

•

David Skinner Devin, News Dealer and Book Broker, St. Peters, Minn.; Res. 1916 Clinon Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Henry Cipperly Dimond, Physician, 125 Broad St., Philadelphia, Pa.
George Darling Grant, Physician, 16 W. Spring St., Springfield, O.
Winthrop Butler Hawkes, Clergyman, d. Mar 4, 1886.

- Winthrop Butler Hawkes, Clergyman, d. Mar. 24, 1885.
 Brnest Merrifield McMillen, Clergyman and Farmer, Lebanon, Ky.
 Edwin Knox Mitchell, Theological School Professor, Hartford Theological Semi-nary, Hartford, Ct.; Res. 57 Gillette St., Hartford, Ct.
 Hartford, Ct.
 Hartford, Ct.
 Hartford Stewart, Clergyman, d. 1908.
 Wellington Skinner Wells, Manufacturer, Buchanan, Mich.

1879

Frank Langdon Chestnut, Merchant, 27 Seaton St., Toronto, Ont. Daniel Jewett Davies, Clergyman, 47 Ver-mont Place, Columbus, O. Orin Southwick Moore, Accountant, 803 Equit. Bldg., Renver, Col.; Res. 316 Lafayette St., Waverley, Denver, Col. Joseph William Mougey, Clergyman, Milo, O.

1880

- Alva Joseph Ages, Professor, Rutgers College, New Brunswick, N. J.
 Emmet Belknap, Public School Superintendent, 247 East Ave. Lockport, N. Y.
 *Cory Edwin Coville, Planter, d. 1887.
 Byron Newton Himebaugh, Farmer, near Colorado Springs, Col.
 John Quigley Mitchell, U. S. Customs Service, 641 Washington St., New York, N. Y. N .Y
- *Booth Rusk, Theological Student, d. Mar.
- 7, 1882. Howard William Stanley, Merchant, care of Stanley & Grass, 166 Front St., Marietta, O.; Res. 514 2d St., Marietta, O.
- •Harry Howe Walter, Commission Agent, d. Aug. 12, 1901.

1881

William Wilson Means, Student, d. Dec. 17, 1878. Edward

- 17, 1878. Edward Benner Peddinghaus, Photog-rapher, 2024 First Ave., Birmingham, Ala.; Res. 1224 Iroquois St., Birming-ham, Ala. Douglas Putnam, Insurance, Sec. Bankers' Life, 436 Portland Ave., St. Paul, Minn. •William Thomas Richards, Student, d. Sept. 14, 1878.

- Sept. 14, 1878. William Giddings Sibley, Owner and Edi-tor, The Gallopolis Tribune, Gallopolis, O.

- Charles Goddard Slack. Business, 412 Fourth St., Marietta, O. William Henry Slack, Vice-Pres. Gains-ville Railway & Power Co., Gainsville, Ga.; Res. Riverside Drive, Gainsville, Ga.
- ¹³Lucius Henry Whipple, County Treasurer, d. 1909.
 Walter Webster Woodruff, Real Estate, 82 St. Francis St., Mobile, Ala.; Rea.
 "Park Place," Crichton, Ala.

1884

*Theron Holbrook Hawkes, Jr., Real Es-

- tate, d. Aug. 22, 1913. Robert Grant Kinkead, Supervisor of Elem. Schools, Columbus, O.; Res. Clinton-ville, O. *Henry McIntyre Worthington Moore, Davis
- Physician, d. 1904. *David William Morgan, Clergyman, d.

- Apr. 30, 1906. Israel Putnam, Optometrist, 126 E. Water St., Elmira, N. Y.; Rea. 112 Durland Ave., Elmira, N. Y. John Benjamin Webb, Broker, Room 311, 621 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 551 Pacific St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1881

- William Wallace Kinkead, Physician, State Hospital, Columbus, O.
 Charles Augustus Meyer, R. F. D. No. 1, Mineral Wells, W. Va.
 Louis Henry Shane, Clergyman, 1439 Perry St., Columbus, O.
 Hannibal Augustus Williamson, Farmer and Law Student, d. Aug. 18, 1888.

1884

- *Allen Edward Beach, Political Editor,

- *Allen Edward Beach, Political Editor, d. Jan., 1916.
 Henry Claude Butler, Picture Shows Bowie, Tez.; Res. 312 E. Jefferson St., Dallas, Tex.
 Daniel Dynfallt Davies, Immigration In-spector, Waterloo, Ia.
 Charles Gates Dawes, Banker, Pres. Cen-tral Trust Co., Central Trust Bildg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 225 Greenwood Blvd., Evanston, Ill.
 Eagleton Frederick Dunn, Merchant, Mem. Dunn, Taft & Co., High St., Columbus, O.; Res. 987 E. Broad S., Columbus, O.; Res. 987 E. Broad S., Columbus, O.; Res. 987 F. Broad S., Bist Franklin St., Columbus, O.; Res. 831 Franklin St., Columbus, O.; Res. 831 Franklin St., Columbus, O.; Edgar Benton Kinkead, Lawyer, Hayden Bidg., Columbus, O.; David Hughes Lake, Physician, 137 Maple Ave., Kingston, Pa.
 Pravid Hughes Lake, Physician, 137 Maple Ave., Kingston, Pa.

- Ark. Ark. Frank Ellsworth McKim, Physician, 383 ad St., Marietta, O. Minor Morris, Physician, Hopkins, Minn. Friend Flack Thornley, Farmer, Raccoon Island, O.

1885

- Earle Stimpson Alderman, Real Estate, 175½ Front St., Marietta, O.
 Austin Guthrie Curtis, Genl. Mgr. South Western Gas and Electric Co., Shreve-port, La.; Res. P. O. Box 1106 Shreve-port, La.
 Reilison Cooke Means, Ashland, Ky.
 Harold Means, Retired, sai E. Curtis Ave., Ashland, Ky.
 Charles Lawrence Mills, Clergyman, 1st Congregation Church, Neponsit, Ill.
 Prank Gardner Moore, Professor, Colum-bia University, New York, N Y.; Res. 15 Claremont Ave., New York, N.Y.
 Louis Reppert Putnam, Manufacturer, Treas, and Gen. Mgr., Ashland Steel

Digitized by Google

Co.; Ashland, Ky.; Res. 421 W. Bath Ave., Ashland, Ky. John Russel, President, Ashland Natl. Bk., Ashland, Ky.

x886

- Rufus Cutler Dawes, Gas Business, 1615 Harris Trust Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1800 Sheridan Rd., Evanston, Ill. *Charles Spencer Mitchell, Merchant, d.
- Nov. 30, 1911.

1887

- Frederick Elmer Corner, Bookkeeper, with The Mabley & Carew Co., 20 E. Fifth St., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 1238 Iliff Ave., Price Hill, Cincinnati, O. Edward Bell Haskell, Missionary, Salonica,
- Turkey. William Ambrose Shedd, Missionary, Am. Mission, Uroomiah, Persia.

1888

- William Barnes Addy, Seattle, Washington Lighting Co., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 307 23d Ave., N., Seattle, Wash.
 Walter Greenwood Beach, Professor, Washington State University, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4510 12th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash.
 *Rolin Wall Curtis, Druggist, d. July 11, 7804
- 1894
- 1894.
 Addison Kingsbury, Orthodontist, 185 E. State St., Columbus, O.; Res. "The McCleve," Columbus, O.
 Benjamin Woods Labaree, Missionary, Am. Mission, Uroomiah, Persia.
 Robert McEwen Labaree, Missionary, Am.
- Mission, Uroomiah, Persia.

1889

- Howard William Dickenson, Advertising, with Geo. Batten Co., Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 21 Rice St., New-ton Center, Mass. Charles Russel, Banker, Ashland, Ky.

1890

- Beman Gates Dawes, Gas Business, Pres. Ohio Cities Gas Co., 13a N. Front St., Columbus, O.; Res.: 840 E. Broad St., Columbus, O.
 Charles Homer Kingsbury, Commercial Agent, Norfolk & Western R. R., 308 Marquette Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res.: 5470 Hyde Park Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Frederick Augustus Moore, Banker, with Brown Bros. & Co., 59 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res.: 434 80th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Homer Morris, Lawyer, Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Hopkins, Minn.
- Minneapolis, Minn.; Kes. Hopkins, Minn. Theron Monroe Ripley, Div. Engineer of N. Y. State Highway Dept., Cleveland Bidg., Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 312 Mullin St., Watertown, N. Y. Charles Henry Smith, Physician, Wil-liamstown, W. Va. William Daniel Stoughton, Farmer, Can-terbury O

- terburry, O. Charles Augustus Ward, Vice-President and Treasurer, Dayton Gas Co., Day-ton, O.

.

- 1891
 Arthur Granville Beach, Professor, Marietta College, Marietta, O.; Res. 216 Fifth St., Marietta, O.
 James Stow Devol, Dairyman and Tax Commissioner, Marietta, O.
 David Hugh Jones, Clergyman of 1st Presbyterian Church, 512 Greenwood Blvd, Evanston, Ill.
 Oren James Mitchell, Lawyer, 119½ S. High St., Columbus, O.; Res. 37 S. 5th St., Columbus, O.; Res. 37 S. 5th St., Columbus, O.
 John Cutler Shedd, Prof. Olivet College, Olivet, Mich.
 Thomas Mathias Sheets, Banker, Citizens Natl, Bank, Cor. Putnam and 2d Sta., Marietta, O.; Res. 213 Sacra Via, Marietta, O.
 Walter Cowen Short, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, Washington, D. C.; Res. : Schofield Barracks, Hawaii.

1804

- Arthur Rockwell Addy, Physician, 300 W. 143 St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 808 Lenox Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y. Arthur DeVol Barker, Farmer and Insur-ance, R. F. D. No. 2, Marietta, O. William Alpha Cooper, Professor Leland Stanford University, Stanford University, Cal.; Res.: ritt Emerson St., Palo Alto, Cal. Clifford Egbert Corwin, Teacher in Mari-etta High School, Marietta, O.; Res. 508 sth St., Marietta, O. Lee Stow Devol, Oil Business, Lancas-ter, O.
- ter. O. Clarence Eugene Drake, Physician, Kings-
- ville, Tex. Edward Everett McTaggart, Oil Producer, with The Akin Oil Co, 1st Natl. Bank Bidg., Tulsa, Okla.; Res. Tulsa, Okla.

1803

Edwin Theodore Hayward, Physician, Waterford, O.

Waterford, O. Samuel Shipman Kingsbury, Principal in Prep. School for State University, Boulder, Col. Douglas Putnam Morrison, Electrical En-gineer, P. & L. E. R. R. Beaver, Pa. Ephraim Cutler Shedd, Teacher in Heath-cote Hall, Harrison, N. Y.

1805

- Jabez Belford, Lawyer, Mem. Belford & Hiatt, Rooms 407, 10 Okmulgee Bldg., Okmulgee, Okla.; Res. 232 S. Semi-nole Ave., Okkmulgee, Okla. Robert Alexander Brown, Teacher, Presby-terian College, Coyoacan, D. F., Mexico. Archer Butler Hulbert, Professor, Marietta College, Marietta, O.; Res. 236 5th St., Marietta, O. Edwin Fulton Rorebeck, 2d Vice-Pres. Metropolitan Trust Co., 49 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 640 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.

- Henry May Dawes, Gas Business, 1615 Harris Trust Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 131 Greenleaf St., Evanston, Ill. Harry Barsillai Hoyt, with Jacksonville Gas Co., 117 W. Church St., Jackson-

- ville, Fla.; Res. 333 W. 6th St., Jack-sonville, Fla. Carl Hayes Lund, Physician, Calumet Hos-pital, Douglas, Ariz.; Res. 901 10th St., Douglas, Ariz. Francis Penrose, Traveling Salesman, with Marietta Chair Co., 6th and Putnam Sts., Marietta, O.; Res.: 410 Wooster St., Marietta, O.; Res.: 410 Wooster St., Marietta, O.; Timothy Gibson Sellew, Physician, Water-town, O. Vincent Smith, Gerry Offices, 258 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res.: 325 Amsterdam Ave., New York, N. Y.

- Louis Joshua Davies, with Mobile Gas Co., Mobile, Ala.; Res.: Ashland Place,
- Co., Mobile, Ala.; Res.: Ashland Fiace, Mobile, Ala. Charles Frederick Moore, Oil Business. Merle Newton Poe, Lawyer, Hyatt Bldg., Findlay, O.; Res.: 623 S. Main St., Findlay, O.

1898

- Verne Morgan Bovie, Lawyer, 50 Pine St., New York, N. Y., Res.: Lake Ave., New Rochelle, N. Y. Prederick Thomas Drake, Engineer, with Ohio Inspection Bureau, 908 Sinclair Bidg., Steubenville, O.; Res.: 318 South Bend Blvd., Steubenville, O. William Paul Gage, Vice Pres. and Gen'l Supt. Lone Star Gas Co., Fort Worth, Tex.; Res.: 2532 Sixth Ave., Ryan Place, Fort Worth, Tex. Winfield Scott Hancock, Lawyer, St. Clair Bldg., Marietta, O.; Res.: 510 5th St. Marietta, O. Charles Claudius Henking, Secv. Croft-Standard Co., Huntington, W. Va; Res.: 1113 6th Ave., Huntington, W. Va. Allen Thurman Williamson, Lawyer, Meigs Bldg., Marietta, O.; Res.: 324 2d St., Marietta, O.

1899

- William Luther Hathaway, Stock Buver, with The Regent Shoe Co., Parkers-burgh, W. Va.: Res.: 818 17th St., Parkersburgh, W. Va. Charles Albert Kreps. Lawyer, 1015 Mur-dock Ave., Parkersburgh, W. Va. George Kevill Timker. Iron and Steel Business, 120 Franklin St., Boston, Mass.
- Mass.

1000

•

- Fred Sincoe Chapman. Beman Anderson Plumer, Cashier and Di-rector, German Natl. Bank, German Natl. Bank Bldg., Marietta, O.; Res.: Rathbone Place, Marietta, O. Grosvenor Cook Story, Farmer, Beverly,
- О.
- Harry Percy Warrener, Secy. and Genl. Mgr., Whitaker Paper Co., 6th and Lock Sts., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 2606 High-land Ave., Cincinnati, O.

1001

Paul Stanwood Harvey, R. D. 1, Santa Barbara. Cal. William Augustus Smith, Civil and Con-sulting Engineer, Box 33 Tuckahoe.

N. Y.; Res. Pondfield Road, Bronx-ville, N. Y. harles Alfred Stanley, Jr., Missionary,

Charles Alfred Star Tien Tsin, China.

1002

- Igoz
 William Cutler Cole, Automobile, with Universal Motor Co., 227 Water St., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 214 Main St., Binghamton, N. Y.
 William Westbrook Jones, Cashier, Mer-chants National Bank, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 901 Powell St., San Fran-cisco, Cal.
 Samuel Bigelow Kirby, Associate Editor, Chicago News, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1346 E, 58th St., Chicago, Ill.; Iss 1346 St., Marietta, O.; Res.: 212 5th St., Marietta, O.; Physician, 5th and Marvin Roy Stone, Physician, 5th and Market Sts., Parkersburgh, W. Va.; Res. 1336 Spring St., Parkersburgh, W. Va.

1903

- Perry Johnston Ashworth, Bookkeeper, Gallipolis, O. David R. Cooper, Hydraulic Engineer. 39 Cortland St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 631 W. 207th St., New York, N. Y. Philip Bardwell Hadley, Professor, Rhode Island State College, Kingston, R. I. *Brederick Shively Harmany, Oil Busi-ness, d. Feb. 8, 1912. Ray Bosworth Plumer, Mgr. R. G. Dun Collecting Agency, Beaver Falls, Pa.; Res.: Beaver, Pa.

1904

- John Nelson Chamberlain, Telephone En-gineer, with Pacific Tel. & Tel. Co., Syst Howard St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1158 Greene St., San Francisco, Cal. *Merton Melville Elliot, Clerk, d. Dec.

- *Merton Melville Elliot, Clerk, d. Dec. 30, 1905.
 *Lovic Pierce Fleming, d. 1908.
 Albert Holbrook Forbes. Merchant, Sterling Run Stone Co., Sterling Run, Pa.; Res. Emporium, Pa.
 Cecil James Gardner, Real Estate. Realty Board Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1274 3d Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 John Franklin Gorrel, Physician, Everett, Pa.
- Pa.
- Theon Spencer Mitchell, Auditor, Ameri-can Exchange Bank, Duluth, Minn.; Res.: 9 Chester Terrace, Duluth, Minn.

- James Percival Berkeley, Asst. Prof. New-ton Theological Institute, Newton Cen-ter, Mass.
- William Dean Chadwick, Coach of Ath-letics and Physical Training, Miss. A. & M. College, Agricultural College, Miss.

- Howard Hawks Mitchell. Asst. Professor, Univ. of Pa., College Hall, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 202 S. 39th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Wiley Hannibal West, Student, d. Oct., 1004.



- John Newton Cooke, Genl. Mgr. Jacksonville Land & Ferry Co., Foot of Main St., Jacksonville, Fla.; Res. 46 Center St., South Jacksonville, Fla.
 Latimer Porter Jones, Physician, Pennsboro, W. Va.
 George Arthur La Vallee, President Obex Chemical Co., Union St., Marietta, O.; Res. 113 Sacra Via., Marietta, O.
 Harry Perkins Sparling, Physician, New London. O.

- Harry Perkins Sparling, Physician, New London, O. Lee Gallaher Stealey, with St. Charles Lighting Co., 214 N. Main St., St. Charles, Mo.; Res. 430 Clarke St., St. Charles, Mo. George Fergue Wieser, Business, with Wieser & Cawley Furniture Co., 204 Putnam St., Marietta, O.; Res. 229 4th St., Marietta, O.

- 1908 Charles Edgar Hill, Portsmouth, O. George Ranson Lord, Chemist, with Mag-nolia Oil Co., Beaumont, Tex.; Res. 775 3d St., Beaumont, Tex. Samuel Spencer Stone, Farmer, Vienna, W. Va. Earl Lawie Weith
- W. Va. **Barl Lewis Weinstock, Manager Winnetka** Coal, Lumber & Supply Co., 823 Spruce St.; Winnetka III.; Res. 850 Pine St., Winnetka III.

1000

- Dale Eugene Chadwick, Chemist, with Mississippi A. & M. College, Agricultural College, Miss.
- Mississippi A. & M. Conege, Agatomic College, Miss. Fred Christensen, Ranch Manager, Catlin P. O., N. D. Wyndham C. Sparling, Student, Ohio State Medical College, Columbus, O.; Res. 796 Neal Ave., Columbus, O.

- Frank Barle Adair, Surgery, New York Hospital, 8 E. 16th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Beverly, O. Nels Christensen, Rancher, Dickinson, N. D. Frederich

- N. D. Frederick Carter Cutter, with Standard Oil Co., Neodesha, Kans. George Richard Dana, Mgr. Dana Grocery Co., Parkersburg, W. Va.; Res. Bel-pre, O. John Warren Dodge, with Marietta Sand Co., Marietta, O.; Res. 603 4th St., Marietta, O.
- Co., Marietta, O.; Res. 603 4th St., Marietta, O. Irwin George Jennings, Director and Sec-retary, Clover Farms, Inc., 534 W. 48th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1759 E. 18th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Robert Benton Kinkead, Dairy Inspector and Field Supervisor, with Licking Creamery Co., Mt. Vernon, O.; Res. Clintonville, O.

- Cleander, C., A., Crink, C., Acc., Clinkowski, C., Acc., Clinkowski, C., Acc., Clinkowski, C., State, C., Siger, C., Sager, C., Muskogee, Okla.; Res., 5151/2 Denison St., Muskogee, Okla.; Res., 5151/2 Denison St., Muskogee, Okla.; Res., 5151/2 Denison St., Muskogee, Okla.; Res., 5151/2 Denison McKim, Dentist, German Natl. Bank Bdg., Marietta, O.; Res., 523 ad St., Marietta, O.; Res., 5162/2 Cleveland, C.; Res., 1906 E, 75th St., Cleveland, O.; Res., 1906 E, 75th St., Cleveland, O.; Res., 1906 E, 75th St., Cleveland, O.; Res., 1906 E, 75th St., S95 N. Howard St., Akron, O.

. 1

- Walter Augustus Windsor, Lawyer, Ger-man Natl. Bank Bldg., Marietta, O.; Res. 309 Franklin St., W. Marietta, 0
- Goodyear Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. University Club, Akron, O. William with

IQII

- Allan Crawford Hall, Mgr. The Hall Grind Stone Co., Marietta, O.; Res. 230 3d St., Marietta, O. Edgar Ward Hill, Student, Ohio State Medical College, Columbus, O.; Res. 142 E. Long St., Columbus, O.

1012

- John Stanley Adams, Ticket Seller, Union Depot, Dayton, O.; Res. Flat 4, Clar-endon Apartment, Clay and Taft Sts., Dayton, O.
 Frank John Barron, Law Student, West Virginia State Univ., Morgantown, W. Va.; Res. St. Merry's, W. Va.
 Benton Almon Beatty, Student, Wisconsin University, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1011 Market St., Parkersburgh, W. Va.
 Lockwood Nye Dana, Business, Palmer, Mass.; Res. 18 elpre, O.
 Dexter Cotton Davis, Oil Business, Mari-etta, O.; Res. 439 4th St., Marietta, O.

- better Colum Davis, On Businey, Link, O.; Res. 439 4th St., Marietta, O.;
 Bert Swetland Levering, Clergyman, St. Peter's Episcopal Church, Delaware, O.
 Glen Morse McIlyär, with Central Indiana Gas Co., Anderson, Ind.
 Horace Maynard, with Citizens Gas & Electric Co., 425 Commercial St., Waterloo, Ia.; Res. 828 W. 4th St., Waterloo, Ia.; Res. 828 W. 4th St., Waterloo, Ia.; Res. 828 W. 4th St., Waterloo, Ia.; Res. Nodesha, Kan.; Chester Jay Oxley, Clergyman, Marion, N. Y.
 Rolland Reed Painter, Business, with Mobile Gas Co., Mobile, Ala.; Res. 153 Church St., Mobile, Ala.
 Allen Thurman Weinstock, Banker, with M. K. Meyers Bank, Winnetka, Ill.;
 Res. 860 Pine St., Winnetka, Ill.

- 1913 Charles Leroy Boyer, Law Student, Har-vard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 19th St. Parkersburgh, W. Va. John Dudley Chamberlain, Insurance, Marietta, O.; Res. Putnam St., Ma-

- John Dudley Chamberlain, Insurance, Marietta, O.; Res. Putnam St., Ma-rietta, O. Harold Steen Coil, Student, Univ. of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 232 2d St., Marietta, O. Homer Frank Dawson, Law Student, Western Reserve Law School, 805 O.; Res. 603 3d St., Marietta, O. John Stewart McClure, Chemist, with Obex Chemical Co., Box 608, Marietta, O.; Res.: 603 3d St., Marietta, O. Robert Palmer Maynard, Gas Business, with Central Indiana Gas Co., Muncie, Ind.
- Ind. hn Francis Wieser, Law Student, Georgetown University, Washington, D. C.; Res. 100 22d St., N. W., Wash-ington, D. C. John

1014

Harry Alden Blankenship, Teacher, Cleve-land High School, St. Louis, Mo.

- George Jordan Blasier, Librarian, Marietta College, Marietta, O.; Res. 436 5th St. Marietta, O.; Menry Foster Corwin, Credit Man, with Metropolitan Trust Co., 40 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Brightwaters, N. Y.
 Richard Thomas Gerken, Chemist, with Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Akron. O.; Res. 1172 Laird St., Akron, O.
 Ralph Anderson Laughlin, Assistant Superintendent, Anchor Coal Co., High coal, W. Va.; Res. Cambridge, O.
 Stanley Clarence Morria, Principal High School, Wallace, W. Va.
 Donley Joseph Parr, Business, with Dayton Gas Co., Dayton, O.
 Ralph Richardson, with Decatur Light & Ry. Co., 1054 W. Prarie St., Decatur, III.

- Ry. Co., 1054 Ill.
- George Lowth Stanfield, Plumbing, with G. A. Stanfield Plumbing Co., Putnam St., Marietta, O.; Res. 326 2d St.,
- St., Marietta, O.; Res. 520 Su C., Marietta, O. ewey Alla Windsor, Construction and Building, with Gillespie Construction Co., Dam 17, Reno, O.; Res. 608 3d St., Marietta, O. Dewey

1915
William Clark Berry, Medical Student, Western Reserve University, Cleveland, O.; Res. 1556 E. 22d St., Cleveland, O.
Ralph Newton Ogdin, with Metropolitan Trust Co., 49 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 620 ad St. Marietta, O.
Wilbur F. Rake, Fay P. O., O.
George Sawtelle, Student, Lehigh University, South Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. Cleveland, Okla.
John Scott Sheritt, Insurance, with Mass. Life Ins. Co., Marietta, O.; Res. 519 ad St., Marietta, O.
Filmore Baldwin Simpson, Student, Pratt Institute, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 507 Tupper St., Marietta, O.
Sidney Salisbury Smith, Student; Res.: Parkersburg, W. Va.
Martin McKinley Suter, Dental Student, University of Pennsylvania, Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 3607 Locust St., Phila-delphia, Pa.
1916

1916

- Leroy Addison Allen, Business, with L. L. Winkelman & Co., Union Tr. Bld^o Parkersburg, W. Va.; Res. 1033 Lynn St., Parkersburg, W. Va. Clarence Sellers Allender, Furniture busi-ness, with C. S. Allender Furn. Co., 303 Gilman Ave., Marietta, O.; Res. 507 3d St., Marietta, O.; Res. 507 3d St., Marietta, O.; Res. 600 William Ball, Mining Engineer, Messina Transvaal, S. Africa, Home Add.: West Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich. John Hoyt DeNoon, Safe-Cabinet Co., Marietta, O.; Res. 436 5th St., Marietta, O.; Res. 436 5th St., Marietta, O.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Marietta, O.; Res. Y. M. C. A.,

- Marietta, O.; Marietta, O.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Marietta, O.; Roderick Gambrell Merrick, Student; Res. Redwood, Parkersburg, W. Va. Frank Mitchell, Student; Res. 214 5th St., Marietta, O. Robert Weeley Parr, Student; Res. 729 3d St., Marietta, O.

Lewis Holloway Roberts, Student; Res. "The Anchorage," West Marietta, O. Langdon Thompson White, Student; Res. Ann St., Parkersburg, W. Va.

- 1917 Edwin Keller Barry, Student; Res. 331 4th St., Marietta, O. Beman Gates Dawes, Jr., Student; Res. 840 E. Broad St., Columbus, O. Frederick William Ebinger, Student; Res. 402 ad St., Marietta, O. Ernest Edward Evans, Collector, Dilo Bros., Dry Goods Store, Parkersburg, W. Va.; Res. 1073 Juliana St., Park-ersburg, W. Va. *John Carlyle Finch, Student, d. June 23, 1924.
- John Carlyle Finch, Student, a. junc. -,, 1914.
 Rupert Delano Foley, with Wheeling Mold & Foundry Co., Wheeling, W. Va.; Res. 222 Market St., Wheeling, W. Va.
 Robert Arthur Grimes, Student; Res.
 Gerald Flanders Kelly, Student; Res.
 242 Putnam St., Marietta, O.
 Dudley Dodge Nye, Student; Res. 406 4th St., Marietta, O.
 Herbert Emil Ross, Student; Res. Avenue House, Evanston, Ill.
 Stephen Nicholas Schmidt, Student; Res.
 6145 Racine Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Harry Charles Smith, Insurance, Marietta, O.

- Walter G. Springer, Student; Res. 1215 Gomber St., Cambridge, O.

1918

- Thomas Dorsey Armstrong, Student; Res. 1007 Virginia Ave., Parkersburgh, W. 1007 Va.
- Novy Virginia Arte, Fanctoria, Murdock Ave., Va.
 Rolland Callender, Student, Murdock Ave., Parkersburg, W. Va.
 David McKinley Donley, 1202 Oliver Bidg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 415 An-thony Ave., Carnegie, Pa.
 Barron Neal Hall, Student; Res. 1101 Jackson Heights, Parkersburg, W. Va.
 Hiram Hitchcock Maynard, Student; Res. 848 W. 4th St., Waterloo, Ia.
 Eugene Holtz Ogdin, Student; Res. 620 ad St., Marietta, O.
 Richard Pratt Richardson, Student; Res. Elizabeth, W. Va.
 Harry Edgar Schram, Student; Res. 825 Foster Ave., Cambridge, O.

- Cecil Garth Bauerle, Student; Res. 2515 Eoff St., Wheeling, W. Va. Arthur Benedict Byers, Student; Res. 901 Virginia Ave., Parkersburg, W. Va. William Mills Dawes, Student; Res. 1800 Sheridan Road, Evanston, Ill. Charles Philip Dudley, Jr., Student; Ref. 2417 Dudley Ave., Parkersburg, W. Va. Lawrence Newton Grass, Student; Res. 509 4th St., Marietta, Ohio. Kent Dunn Lehmer, Student; Res. 503/5 Washington St., Marietta, Ohio. Harry Harrison Marsh, Jr., Student; Res. 659 13th St., Parkersburg, W. Va. Ernest Edgar Mikesell, Student; Res. 411 S. Meridian St., Winchester, Ind. Henry Ray Sherritt, Student; Res. 411 Sisterville, W. Va. Watson Fergus Tait, Jr., Student; Res. 1111 Julian St., Parkersburg, W. Va.

Miami University, Oxford, Ohio.

Established March, 1868; Inactive 1876-1908; Re-established Nov. 28. 1908; 24 Classes; 132 Members.

1868

*Clinton W. Gerard, Lawyer and Author,

Clinton V. J. 1804.
 Louis De Vere Holmes, Lawyer and Author, d. Jan. 25, 1912.
 John Milton Lockhart, Lawyer, R. D.

John Milton Loca. 2, Winchester, O.

1860

- *Charles Wright Earnest, Lawyer, d. April
- 12, 1911. William F. Eltsroth, Lawyer, Lebanon,
- *John Milton Jamison, Farmer, d. Dec.
- 12, 1913. *Leonidas Hamline McClung, Lawyer, d. Leonidas and Dec. 7, 1897. Ma Randolph Moore, Lawyer, Moore & Moore, Georgetown, O. chemiah Wade, Real Estate

John Mem. Nehemiah

Broker, Monrovia, Cal. *Jacob Polk Winstead, Lawyer, d. Jan.

30, 1907.

1870

- Nelson Carr, Professor, d. May 24, 1903.
 John McCurdy Robinson, (Init. by Western Reserve), Clergyman, d. Dec.
- 7, 1900. *David Chamberlain Scott, Farmer, d.
- Jan. 21, 1907. •Mathew Wade, Clergyman, d. April 24, 1877.

1871

*Andrew Robinson Bolin, Lawyer, d. Sept.

18, 1913. Robert Calvin Hamilton, Physician, 6327 S. Ashland Ave., Chicago, Ill. •Jeremiah Marston Hunt, Farmer, d. June

- Jeremian marston runt, Farmer, a. june 1, 1905.
 Robert Eaton Lowry, Lawyer, Eaton, O. Frank Fillmore Scott, Farmer, Ross, O.
 Eilhu Calvin Simpson, Clergyman, 1541 Cambridge St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Bellefontaine, O.
 *John Marshall Van Dyke, Physician, d. Imme 27, 1015.
- June 27, 1915. Elias Reynolds Zeller, Retired Farmer,
- Winterset, Ia.

1872

•Robert Henry Adams, Clergyman, d. Sept. 8, 1901. Thomas Madison Gossard, Clergyman, 1221 Vine St., Hollywood, Los Angeles, Cal

Cal. Abdallah M. Howe, Physician, 1034 N. Lawrence Ave., Wichita, Kan. Joseph Claybaugh McKee, Lawyer, Judge, Ichfield Municipal Court, 904 Examiner Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.: Res. 825 Market St., San Francisco, Cal.

1873

1

*Frank Ellis Callicott, Lawyer, d. Jan.

- 1, 1911. James Marion Cochran, Farmer, Glen-dale, O. Domasceno, Civil Endale, O. *Juan Dos Passos Damasceno, Civil En-
- gineer, d. 1899. •William Elliott Findley, Architect, d. Dec. 20, 1908. Alfred Augustus Lovett, Physician, Eaton,
- Alfred Augustus Lovert, Physician, Eaton, O.
 John Foster Martin, Manufacturer (Retired); Res. so5 Harrison Ave., Greenville, O.
 William Pollock Shannon, School Superintendent, d. Dec. 16, 1897.

1874

- Harry Lefevre Strohm, Lawyer, 512 Ft. Dearborn Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3619 Lake Park Ave., Chicago, Ill. Erwin Dickey Walker, Clergyman, d. April 22, 1903.
- 1875

*Jesse Lockhardt Baird, Physician, d. May

27, 1907. Charles Hilts Colburn, Contractor, Endora, Ark. *Charles Spinning Cowan, Physician, d.

- Nov. 25, 1910. *Albert Robert Fye, Merchant, d. Dec.
- John Elbert Sater, U. S. Dist. Cour U. S. Court House, Columbus, O. Res. 114 Butler Ave., Columbus, O. Dist. Court, 0.;

1876

- James Newton Jamison, Farmer, d. Feb. 5, 1899. William Hugh McFarland, National Sec-retary, The North Americans, Cleve-land, O.; Res. 1147 F. Long St., Colum-bus, O. Aaron Eylar Moore
- aron Eylar Moore, Lawyer, M Moore & Moore, Georgetown, O.

1005

- William Henry Altamer, Principal of Col-lege Hill School, Maple Ave., Cincin-nati, O.; Res. 1511 Groesbeck Rd., Cin-cinnati, O.
- cinnati, O. 'John Matthew Gries, Lecturer, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 15 Bellevue Ave., Cambridge, Mass. Clarence D. Walden, Teacher, Woodward High School, Cincinnati, O.; Res. 424 Crestline Ave., Cincinnati, O.

1906 Melville Darst Liming, Banker, Hamers-ville, O.

Harry Roy Rodabaugh, General Agent, Union Central Life Insurance Company, Kenton, O.

. 1907

Omer Konn Boring, Teacher, Austin High School, Chicago, Ill.

- Omer Konn Boring, Teacher, Austin High School, Chicago, Ill. Frank Brown Dilley, Teacher, High School; Res. 4146 Floral Ave., Nor-wood, O. Frank Ray Moomaw, County Surveyor, Carroll County, Huntington, Tenn. Clarence Ethelbert Pattison, Teacher, Norwood High School, Norwood, O.; Res. 4712 Feabody Ave., Cincinnati, O. О.
- Franklin Leroy Todd, Farmer, Ottawa, 0.

1008

Horace Ballinger, Lumber Merchant, Marion County Lumber Co., Marion, O. James Robert Cassil, Tires, with Goodyear

Tire & Rubbert Cassai, 1 Hes, will Goodyten Tire & Rubbert Co. Akron, O. Lewis L. Rupert, Investment Securities, with R. M. Sanford & Co., 613 Repub-lic Bldg., Kansas City, Mo. Res. 1225 Paseo St., Kansas City, Mo.

1000

- Chester Jonathan Brubaker, Teacher, High School, Madisonville, O.; Res. 4724 Winona Terrace, Madisonville, O. Carl John Dunzweiler, Draftsman; Res. 4210 Hodgson Ave., Cleveland, O. Harry Frank Isted, Druggist, with Isted Drug Co., Lewiston, Ill. Arthur Raymond Mead, Associate Pro-fessor, Ohio Wesleyan Univ., Delaware, O. 0.
- Ohmer Conrad Minnich, County Supt. of Schools, Norwalk, O. Charles Sumner Mohler, Professor Ohio
- Charles Sumner Mohler, Professor Ohio University, Athens, O. Jesse Lawrence Rodabaugh, Stocks and Bonds, Vice-Pres. and Gen. Mgr. R. L. Dollings Co., 205-17 Indiana Pythian Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 3053 Park Ave., Indianapolis, Ind. Carl Bourne Shafer, Bonds and Insur-ance, 519 Fairbanks Bldg., Springfield, O.; Res. 512 E. Madison Ave., Spring-field, O.
- field, O. Clyde Vernon Zimmerman, Lawyer, 303 Provident Bk. Bldg., Cincinnati, O.

1010

- Homer Ballinger, Lumber Merchant, with Clark County Lumber Co., 1734 W. Main St., Springfield, O.; Res. 1624 W. Main St., Springfield, O. Joseph Kumler Breitenbecher, Instruc-tor, Western Reserve Univ., Cleveland,
- О.
- O. Bryce Waldo Gillespie, Wholesale Paper Business, with Smith-Dixon Division, and Whitaker Paper Co., 415 Guilford Ave., Baltimore, Md. 1711 Hil-ton St., Baltimore, Md. Dwight Elmer Minnich, Graduate Stu-' dent, Harvard University, 30 Conant Hall, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Oxford, O
- William Gillespie Pickrel, Lawyer, with Burkhardt, Heald & Pickrel, Schwind Bidg., Dayton, O.; Res. Dayton, O. Alva Earl Rupert, Farmer, R. D. 4, Spencerville, O.

Clyde Hubert Wilson, Departmental Head, W. Tenn. State Normal School, Mem-phis, Tenn.

IQII

- Charles Rambaugh Heeter, Paper Sales-man, with The Whittaker Paper Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 2030 W. Third St., Dayton, O.
- Dayton, O.; Kes. 2030 W. Lance C., Dayton, O. Watson Raymond Pults, Asst. Cashier of Bank, College Corner, O. Raymond Tibblits Spencer, Manufacturer of Pickles and Preserves, with W. M. Spencer Sons Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 2501 Erie Ave., Hyde Park, Cin-cinnati, O.

1013

- Edwin Owen Chapman, Manufacturer, with Dayton Mfg. Co., s240 E. Third St., Dayton, O.; Res. 921 N. Broadway, Dayton, O. Joseph Pugh Eidson, Medical Student, Johns Hopkins Univ., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Eaton, O. Howard Davis Fairley, Manager Hills-boro Hardware Co., Hillsboro, O. James Homer Gilbert, Mgr., Whitaker Paper Co., 200 Filth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 181 W. 87th St., New York, N. Y. Troy Thomas Junk, Lawyer, Washington C. H., O.

- York, N. Y. Troy Thomas Junk, Lawyer, Washington C. H., O. Samuel Deeter Mohler, Teacher, High School, Hamilton, O. Hugh Ballard Sollars, Farmer, R. D., Good Hope, O. Hershell Clyde Walker, Jefferson Medical College, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Hills-boro, O. Robert Earl Wilson, Traveling Salesman, Bradford, O.

IOIS

- Harry Wingate Daughters, Ticket Agent, Union Depot, Columbus, O.; Res. Wash-ington C. H., O.
 Roy Culbertson Harkrader, Professor, Cincinnati Dental College, Cincinnati, O.; Res. 838 Hutchins Ave., Avondale, Cincinnati, O.
 Ohmer Miles Minnich, Real Estate and Rental Business, St. Petersburg, Fla.; Res. 106 Eighth St., N., St. Peters-burg, Fla.
 William Lloyd Price, Washington C. H., O.
- O. Karl White Reed, Graduate Student; Ohio State Univ., Columbus, O.; Res. 1840 N. 4th St., Columbus, O. Raymond John White, Importer Tea & Coffee, Representative of J. A. Folger & Co., 402 5th St., Lewiston, Id. James Liale Wineland, Teacher; Res. 325 Sterret Ave., Covington, Ky.

1014

- Edward Ellis Elder, Teacher High School, Youngstown, O. George Taggart Evans, Salesman Smith-Dixon Division, Whitaker Paper Com-pany, 415 Guilford Ave., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 3510 Walbrook Ave., Baltimore, Md. Md.
- Karl Hirtzinger, Supt. Mad River Special Township Schools, Springfield, O.

146



Clyde Abraham Hyre, Teacher, Trot-

- Clyde Abranam Hyre, Feature, Freewood, O.
 Watson Bigerow Morrow, Manager Eastern Depot, The Horse Review Co., 1128 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 18 Hunt St., Elmhurst, N. Y.
 Richard Ross Newbold, Jornalist, Mt.
- Vernon, O. *Robert L. Wantz, Actor, d. April 16,
- 191.

1015

- Frederick Lee Black, Salesman, Whitaker Paper Co.; Res. 807 Maybury-Grand Ave., Detroit, Mich. Chester Everett Hathaway, L. B. Har-rison Hotel, Cincinnati, O.; Res. Har-
- rison, O.
- Tom om Lindenburg Morgan, Principal High School, Ohio City, O.; Res. Freder-
- Brank Todd Petit, Student; Res. 221 E. Brown St., Bellefontaine, O. Frank Crain Reed, Shoe Salesman, with Lunn & Sweet Co., Washington C. H.,
- Fred Brown Wallace, Teacher, 216 W.
- Fred Brown wanter, accord, O. High St., Oxford, O. John Raymond Ward, Teacher, 5432 Madison Rd., Cincinnati, O. John Edward Wittenmeyer, Student Ohio Med. College, Cincinnati, O.; Res.

1916

- George Henry Ballinger, Student; Res. Versailles, O.
- Harvey. Johnson Bunce, Standard Oil Co.,
- Lima, O.; Res. Kenton, O. Harry Michael Chase, Credit Man, with Natl. Cash Register Co., 16 E, Ran-dolph St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5745 Drexel Ave., Chicago, Ill. Marcus Selden Goldman, Graduate, Univ. of Illinois, Urbana, Ill.; Res. Middle-town.

- town, O. James Austin Moore, Contractor, Middle-town Realty Co., Middletown, O. Willis Wilkinson Myers, 438 N. Market
- St., Kenton, O. Cecil Carl Pults, with American Rolling Mill Co., Middletown, O.; Res. College Corner, O.
- Carl arl Russell Trautman, Student, Ohio State Univ., Columbus, O.; Res. Dayton, Ò.
- Silas Benson Trumbo, with J. O. Heinze Co., Springfield, O.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Springfield, O.

1917

Robert Hathaway Crandall, Student; Res. 1413 W. Fifth St., Dayton, O. Louis Edwin Dauer, 34 W. Lake St.,

- Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6062 Stony Island Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Maxwell Greene Dice, Student; Res. Washington C. H., O.
 Vernon Barrett Fairley, Student, Dart-mouth College, Hanover, N. H.; Res. 404 N. High St., Hillsboro, O.
 Corliss Hooven Griffis, Branch Mgr. Hooven Typewritef Co., 2709 Wash-ington Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Joseph Lindner, Student; Res. R. D. 8, Hamilton. O.
- Hamilton, O. Stuart Stafford Lowe, Student; Res. Piqua,
- 0
- Charles Raymond Wagner, Student; Res. 315 N. High St., Kenton, O.

1018

Frank Leslie Armstrong, Student; Res. Tolono, III.

- George Benzing, Jr., Student, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 625 E. Ludlow St., Hamilton, O. Glenn Burl Corwin, Student; Res. Ken-

- Lester Allen Cowan, Student; Res. Ken-Lester Allen Cowan, Student; Res. W. Columbus St., Kenton, O. Theodore Wayland Douglas, Student; Res. 1819 Broadway, Indianapolis, Ind. Louis Edward Hoffman, Student; Res. 209 S. Paint St., Chillicothe, O. Ray Bickel Hull, with Delco Electric Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 445 S. Summit St., Dayton, O. Dayton, O.; Res. Dayton, O. Elmer Christian Kaeser, Student; Res. 1013 S. Second St., Hamilton, O. Robert Lanum, Student; Res. Washing-ton C. H., O. Felix C. Perrone, Student; Res. 3566 Montieth Ave., Cincipnati, O. William Harold Roney, with American Rolling Mill Co., Middletown, O.; Res. Middletown, O.

- Middletown, O. Hilbert R. Rost, Student; Res. Hensel Place, Hamilton, O. Wilbur S. Werner, Student; Res. 1534 Banklick St., Covington, Ky.

1010

Clarence Edwin Carter, (A. B. Ill., Clarence Edwin Carter, C. B. Oxford, O. 'os), Graduate Student; Res. Oxford, O. Victor Edwin Chatterton, Student; Res.

Williamsburg, O. Ransom Butler Clark, Student; Res. 202 N. Wood St., Oxford, O. Howard Edward Joseph, Student; Res.

- Batavia, O. Richard Leonard Owens, Student; Res.
- Vendocia, O. Gilbert C. Perrone, Student; Res. 3566 Montieth Ave., Cincinnati, O. Robert Spindler Weaver, Student; Res. 400 N. Gray St., Mt. Vernon, O. Res. 3566

MICHIGAN CHAPTER

University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.

Established April 10, 1876; 42 Classes; 358 Members.

1878

*David Noble DeTar, Physician, d. Jan.

- 31, 1901 Watson I ation Dexter Hinckley, Presiding Dis-trict Judge, Court House, Warren, Pa.; Res. 316 Conewango Ave., Warren, Pa.
- Pa. Pa. Jeremiah Whipple Jenks, Professor, New York University, 13 Astor Pl., New York, N Y.; Res. 36 Gramercy Park, New York, N. Y. William Lee Jenks, Lawyer, 1416 Milli-tary St., Port Huron, Mich. *John Butler Johnson, College Professor, d Lune az 1002

- d. June 23, 1902. Ossian Cole Simonds, Landscape Gar-dener, Mem. Simonds & Co., 1101 Buena Ave., Chicago, III; Res. 929 Montrose Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1870

- 1879
 Charles Spencer Beadle, Chief Engineer, K. E. & E. R. R. 4 McGraw Bldg.. Detroit, Mich.; Res. 796 W. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich.
 Frederic Somers Bell, Lumberman, 225 Harriet St., Winona, Minn.
 James Stark Bishop, Real Estate, 1211 W. 37th Pl., Los Angeles, Cal
 Isaac Channing Goff, Coal Operator, Mem. The Goff-Keeley Coal Co., Electric Bidg, Cleveland, O.; Res. 11430 Bell-flower Rd, Cleveland, O.
 William Albert Greeson, Supt. of Schools, City Hall, Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 37 College Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 LeRoy Halsey, Mgr. Equitable Life Ins. Co., E. P. W. Bldg., Battle Creek, Mich.
 Charles Sumner Henning, Civil Eng., with Mascott & Western R. R. Dos Cabezos, Ariz.; Res. Golden Hill, El Paso, Tex.
 Edward Walter Jenney, Manufacturer, d. Feb. 9, 1897.

- Feb. 9, 7897. Jesse Fonda Millspaugh, President State Normal School, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 5424 Russell Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
- Wimot Smith Pennington, d. Oct. 24, 1882.
- *Lyman Balcom Sailor, d. Mar. 5, 1881.

1880

- •Harry Spalding Bangs, d Nov. 4, 1884. Arthur William Burnett, Publisher, with Henry Holt & Co., 34 W. 33d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 43 DeForest Ave., Summit, N. J.
- James Theophilus Eaglesfield, Luniver, with Isgrigg Lumber Co., 2050 North-western Ave. Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 3319 N. Meridian St., Indianapolis,
- *Thomas C. Green, Banker, d. Nov. 4, 1897

*William Kemper Jones, Lawyer, d. Feb. 3. 1883.

1881

- 1881
 George Noble Carman, Director, Lewis Institute, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1951 W. Madison St., Chicago, Ill.
 David Felmley, President State Normal University, Normal, Ill.; Res. 207 N. School St., Normal, Ill.; Res. 208 N. School St., Normal, Ill.; Res. 198 N. School St., Normal, St., 208 N. School St., Normal, St., 208 N. School St., Normal, St., 208 N. School School St., 208 N. School School School St., 208 N. School Sch
- Ind. Savings Bank, Owosso, Mich.; 710 W. Oliver St., Owosso, Mich. Owosso Res.

1882

- Franklin Corydon Bailey, Clergyman, Pas-tor Kasota Pres. Church, Kasota, Minn. *Carl William Belser, College Instructor, d. Jan. 24, 1898. Clarence Herbert Childs, Lawyer, 508 Minn. Loan & Trust Co. Bldg., Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 1985 Queen Ave, Minneapolis, Minn. Jacob Ellsworth Reighard, Professor, Uni-versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 1504 Cambridge Rd., Ann Arbor, Mich.

1881

- Howard Ayers, Education and Manufac-turing, with Natl. Lathe Co. and H. J. Reedy Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res. Wind-ing Ways and Valley Road, Cincinnati,
- Alfred Miller Huycke 283 W. College St.,

- Alfred Miller Huycke 283 W. College St., Oberlin, O.
 Robert Graves Morrow, Lawyer and Judge, County Court House, Portland, Ore; Res. rios Franklin St., Portland, Ore.
 Alden Howard Potter, Farmer, 2849 Irving Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.
 Carman Newcomb Smith, Lawyer and Sugar Mfg., Owosso Sugar Co., Bay City, Mich.; Res. so18 Center Ave., Bay City. Mich.
 James McKean Thompson, Real Estate Loans and Ins., 314 Security Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1804 So. Hum-Boldt Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.

Digitized by Google

- Job Tuthill, Civil Engineer, with Valuation Dept., N. Y. Central R. R., Cleveland, O.; Res. 620 N. Riverside Ave., St. Clair, Mich.
 Samuel Cooley Tuthill, Launderer, with Elgin Steam Laundry Co., 100 Division St., Elgin, Ill.; Res. 141 N. Porter Ave., Elgin, Ill.
 Willard D. Van Tuyle, Banker, Exchange Bank, Clinton, Mich.

- Elmer Ellsworth Beach, Lawyer, 155 N. Clark St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1313 Lunt Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1313 Lunt Henry Darling Burnett, Supt. Montreal Lamp Works, Canadian General Electric Co., 8 Queen St., Montreal, Canada; Res. 528 Landsdown Ave., Westmount, Montreal, Can. eBugene Alexander Byrnes, Lawyer, (Init. by Rochester), d. Aug. 1, 1913. Emile Claude Caleyron. Charles Whitney Carman, Retired, 701 Ter-race Ave., Grand Rapide, Mich. Winthrop Burr Chamberlain, Associate Editor, Minn. Journal, Minneapolis, Minn; Res. 24 S. 13th St., Minne-wapolis, Minn.

- Minn.
- william George Clark, Civil and Consult-ing Engineer, 1047 Spitzer Bldg., Toledo, O.; Res. 2034 Glenwood Ave., Toledo,
- Richard Millard Dott, Lawyer, 207 Dott-Swan Bldg., Sioux City, Ia.; Res. 1607 James St., Sioux City, Ia. Avon Stacy Hall, Teacher, Medill High School, 14th Pl. and Throop Ave., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 429 E. 45th Pl., Chicago, Ill.
- Harry William Hawley, Journalist, d. Sept. 21, 1905.
 Arthur William Stalker, Clergyman, Pastor First M. E. Church, 423 N. State St., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 *Albert Cushman Stanard, Physician, d.
- 1804.

1885

- Robert Newton Burnett. Broker, with C. T. Hudson & Co., 36 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 90 Mountain Ave., Summit, N. J.
 Joseph Horace Drake, Professor, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 903 Lincoln Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.; Alexander Prederick Lange, Director School of Education, University of California, Berkeley, Cal.
 Bamuel Loomis Prentiss, Banker, Pres. Deposit Bank, Winona, Minn.
 Horace Greeley Prettyman, Owner Varsity Jaundry, cor. Liberty and 5th Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Elias Fremont Schall, School and Library, Iowa State Penitentiary, Ft. Madison, Ia.; Res. 918 Third St., Ft. Madison, Ia.

1886

Albert Levi Arner, Register of Vital Sta-tistics, 208 McKee Ave., Monessen, Pa. Raymond Walter Beach, Lawyer, Mem.

Beach and Beach, 1501-4 Ashland Bidg., Chicago, 111.; Res. 1615 Pratt Blvd., Chicago, III. •Nathan Davis Corbin, Journalist, d. Mar.

- Anathan Davis Coroin, Johrnalist, d. Mar. 20, 1906.
 Charles Wright Dodge. Professor, University of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y., Res. 330 Oxford St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Frederick Charles Hicks, Professor, University of Cinn., Cincinnati, O.; Res. The Alexandra, Cincinnati, O.
 George Christoph Schemm, Brewer, d. Oct 20 1004
- Oct 20, 1004. Chauncey Alvan Wheeler, Post Office Clerk, U. S. Post Office, Chicago, Ill; Res. 265 Wood Ct., Wilmette, Ill.

1887

- Arthur Lincoln Benedict, Physician, (Init. by Rochester), 228 Summer St., Buf-falo, N Y. Clarence P. Byrnes, Patent Atty., Mem. Blakewell & Byrnes, Farmers Bank Bidg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Sewickly, Da Pa.
- *Fred Converse Clark, College Profes-
- william Frank Hathaway, Insurance, 3445 Broadway, Chicago, III. Joseph Moses Kramer, Wholesale Grocer, 2010 June 1990 June 19900 June 1990 June 1990 June 19900 June 19900 June 1990 June
- Mem. Kramer & Son, Inc., La Porte,
- Ind. Jhn Charles Richter, Lawyer, Mem. Richter & Liddeh, La Porte, Ind.; Res. 1104 Monroe St., La Porte, Ind John

x888

- Charles Upham Champion, Lawyer, Cold-water, Mich.; Res. 182 E. Chicago St., Coldwater, Mich. Banker, Cashier Hamilton Savings Bank, Hamilton, Mo. Oliver George Frederick, Asst. Supt. Schools, 50 Broadway, Detroit, Mich. James MacNaughton, Gen. Mgr., Calu-met & Hecla Mines, Calumet, Mich. Benton Middlekauff, (Init by North-western), Lawyer and Law Books, Beulah Hgts., Oakland, Cal. Henry Mervale Morrow, Lieut. Colonel, U. S. Army, care of Adjutant General, U. S. Army, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Manilla, P. I.
- U. S. Army, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Manilla, P. I. Clayton Albert Read, Sales and Gen. Mgr., with Kalamazoo Blanket Mills, Kala-mazoo, Mich.; Res. 515 Locust St., Kalamazoo, Mich. William Harvey Turner, Lawyer, 508 Penobscott Bldg, Detroit, Mich.; Res. 95 Taylor Ave., Detroit, Mich.

- *Charles Edw. Decker, Physician, d. Oct. 21, 1903. Richard Khuen.

- 31, 1903.
 Richard Khuen, Jr., General Manager, American Bridge Co., Frick Bldg., Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. Edgeworth, Pa.
 Frederick Homan Loveridge, Engineer, 53.
 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2029 S. Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill.;
 Clyde Vallandigham Nafe, Broker, with Newman Investment Co., 104 San An-tonio St., El Paso, Tex.; Res. 508 W. Blvd., El Paso, Tex.
 Ernest Blackman Perry. Vice Pres. and Gen. Mgr., Industrial Works, Bay City.

Mich.; Res. 2230 Center Ave., Bay City, Mich. Will Hittell Sherzer, Professor, Michigan State Normal College, Ypsilanti, Mich.; Res. 9 Summit Ave., Ypsilanti, Mich. Philip Robert Whitman, Mining Engineer, 1182 W. 37th Dr., Los Angeles, Cal.

1800

Arthur MacNeal, Physician, 3247 Oak Park Ave., Berwyn, Ill. *Joseph Lynn McAllister, Student, d. Apr.

- Park Ave, Berwyn, III.
 Joseph Lynn McAllister, Student, d. Apr. 15, 1891.
 Irving George McColl, Summer Camp Director, Hotel McAlpin, New York, N. Y.
 Edmund Schuyler Colfax May, Tel. Eng., with Am. Tel. & Tel. Co., 195 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 95 N. 9th St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 95 N. 9th St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 150 N. Elmwood Ave., Oak Park, III.
 Harry Nelson Quigley, Lawyer, Gen. Atty., Cincinnati Northern R. R., Cintral Union Depot & Office Co. Bldg., Cincinnati, O.
 *George Herbert Snow, Journalist, d. Nov. 25, 1990.
- 26, 1900. Charles Albert Wheat, (Init. by Colgate), School Superintendent, Los Angeles Co. Hall of Records, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Alhambra, Cal.

1891

- James Hugh Harris, School Superintend-ent, Dubuque, Ia.; Res. 550 W. Third St, Dubuque, Ia. Clarence Lintom Meader, Professor, Uni-versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 1941 Geddes Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich. Charles Wilbur Middlekauff, Lawyer, 303 Tarbox Bldg., Freeport, Ill.; Res. 39 Lincoln Ave., Freeport, Ill.; Reuben Rice Moore, Manufacturer, with Diamond Crystal Salt Co., St. Clair, Mich.; Res. 1213 Oakland Ave., St. Clair, Mich.
- Clair, Mich. *William David Plant, (Init. by Amherst), Real Estate, d. Mar. 16, 1916. Gabriel Cooley Tuthill, Civil Engineer, with M. C. R. R., 550 M. C. R. R. Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 3032 E. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich. Charles Damuth Warner, Editor, with Christian Science Monitor, Boston,
- Christian Science Monitor, Boston, Mass. Bugene Clarence Warriner, School Su-perintendent, Manual Training School, Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 413 Sheridan Ave., Saginaw, Mich.

1802

- Charles Coleman Benedict, Lawyer, Mem. Darby & Benedict, 1227-30 Union Trust Bldg., Cincinnati, O.; Res. Glendale, О.
- O. Irving William Durfee, Lawyer, 10 La-Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5647 Dor-chester Ave., Chicago, Ill. Herbert W. Fox, Mir. and Banker, Mem. Samuel Fox's Sons, 410 Fox St., La Porte, Ind.; Res. 1503 Indiana Ave., La Porte, Ind.

- Truman Penfield Gaylord, Acting Vice-Pres., Westinghouse Electric Co., E. Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 7054 Thomas Blvd, Pittsburgh, Pa. Fred Hyde. Jerome, Secretary, Saginaw Bldg. and Loan Assoc., 116 Jefferson St., Saginaw, Mich., Res. 921 Han-cock St., Saginaw, Mich. Richard Dwight Merrill, Lumberman, Mem. Merrill & Ring Lbr. Co., 919 White Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 919 Howard Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 919 Homer Erwin Safford, Physician, 1541-4 David Whitney Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 22 W. Hancock St., Detroit, Mich.
- Mich
- Paul Henry Seymour, Metallurgist, with Hoover & Strong, Inc., 119 W. Tupper St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 110 W. Clare-mont Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

1801

- William Cole Conant, Mechanical Engia-cer, 108 East Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Samuel Bates Grubbs, Physician, U. S. Public Health Service, Washington, D. C.; Res. U. S. Marine Hospital, Louisville, Ky.
 Harrison MacAllister Randall, Professor, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 108 Prospect St., Ann Arbor, Mich.
- Arbor, Mich. George Whiting Sanborn, Civil Engineer and Orange Grower, San Gabriel, Cal.

1894

- Walter Wendell Drew, Lawyer, 286 Fifth Avc., New York, N. Y.; Res. 175 W. 73d St., New York, N. Y. Nathaniel Leeson Holmes, Manufacturer, Mich. Pickle Co., Greenville, Mich.; Res. Burr Oak, Mich. Arthur Lucius Hubbard, Lawyer, Mem. Hubbard & Hubbard, Sro J. M. S. Build-ing, South Bend, Ind.; Res. 603 W. Washington Ave., South Bend, Ind. Carl Frederick Augustus Lange, Professor, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.; Res. Prospective Hgts., Northampton, Mass. Mass.
- Oscar Romel, Manufacturer, with Safford Stamp Wks., 205 W. Madison St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Magnolia Hotel, Stamp Chicago, Ill.
- Chicago, III.; Kes. magnons river, Chicago, III. Carlton Raymond Rose, Chemical Engin-eer, with Smith Emery Co., 251 How-ard St., San Francisco, Cal; Res. 2410 Eunice St., San Francisco, Cal. Lewis Grover Soeley, Banker, Cashier Com. Savings Bank, Caro, Mich.; Res. 418 Frank St., Caro, Mich.

- Harry Paxton Baker, Dry Goods, Vice-Pres. The M. W. Tanner Co., 110-126
 N. Franklin St, Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 714 Park Ave., Saginaw, Mich.; John Adam Bendinger, (Init. by Rochester), Teacher, Otterbein College, Westerville, O.; Res. Lincoln Ave., Westerville, O.
 James Heary Dickson, (Init. by Northwestern), Missionary, Am. Bd. of Foreign Missions, Boston, Mass.; Res. Tellippolai, Ceylon.



- Albert Emerson Greene, Civil Engineer, with Gardner S. Williams, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 415 E. William St., Ann Arbor, Mich.

 - Arbor, Mich. Reynolds Cornelius Mahaney, Physician, 315 N. Ball St., Owosso, Mich. Edward Guy Matter, Eng., Manager, National Acme Mfg. Co., 1336 Majestic Bidg., Detroit, Mich. Frederic Boyd Richardson, Banker, 76 Bayo Vista Ave., Oakland, Cal. Edward Cassius Wakefield, Clergyman, Pastor Hess Memorial M. E. Church, Birmingham, Mich.

- Harry Owen Burkert, Draftsman, with Wabash R. R., 439 Wabash Bldg., Ben Avon, Pa.; Res. 6631 Watt Ave., Ben Avon, Pa.
- William Anderson Caldwell, Architect, 1100 Security Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Kirkwood, Mo. •Raymond Lyna Coffin, Lawyer, d. Jan.

- John Jay Crain, Engineer, with Waterbury Tool Co., New Britain, Ct.; Res. Wallingford, Ct.
 Will Earles DeWitt, Miller, with Brand & Hardin Milling Co., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 1007 Court St., Saginaw, W. S., Wich
- Mich. John Henry Dietz, Mechanical Engineer, 656 Leader-News Bldg, Cleveland, O.; Res. 87 Bender Ave., Cleveland, O. Hobart Birney Hoyt, Vice-Pres. Union Trust Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 984 Lake Shore Rd., Grosse Pointe Shores, Vici-Mich.
- *James Alfred LeRoy, U. S. Consul, d.
- Feb. 27, 1900. Carl Copeland Parsons, Manager, with Shaw-Walker Co., 60 Franklin St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hastings-on-Hudson, Ň Y
- N Y. Louis Albert Pratt, Advertising agency, Mem. Louis A. Pratt Adv. Co., 1926 Ford Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 326 Virginia Pk., Detroit, Mich. Louis Carlisle Walker, Manufacturer, President Shaw-Walker Co., Muskegon, Mich.; Res. 205 Webster Ave., Muske-sron. Mich.
- Mich.; Res. gon, Mich.

1807

- John Robert Crouse, Gen. Sales Mgr., National Lamp Works, General Electric Co., Nela Park, Cleveland, O.; Res 2893 Euclid Heights Blvd., Cleveland, O.
- Chauncey Wisner Penoyer, President, Pacific Lumber Co., San Francisco, Cal.

1808

- George Henry Allen, Author, 9 Nymphena-burgerstrasse, Berlin, Germany; Perm. Add. 352 Morris Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Temporary Add. during war, 914 Hill St., Ann Arbor, Mich., Clarence Henry Brand, Miller, with Brandt & Hardin Milling Co., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 121 S. Granger St., Saginaw, W. S., Mich.
- Mich. Merritt Mattison Hawxhurst, Insurance
- Agent, with Ningara Fire Ins. Co., 719 Church St., Ann Arbor, Mich Frederic Morris Loomis, Professor, Uni-versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.;

Res. 312 N. Thayer St., Ann Arbor, Mich.

- Mich. *Frederick Atwood McVay. William Potter McVay, Coal and Timber, Prestonburg, Ky. Harry Weed Nichols, Merchant, 1025 Catherine St., Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 8 to Lawrence St., Ann Arbor, Mich. Archibold Whittier Smalley, Principal, High School, Danville, Ill.; Res. 125 Franklin St., Danville, Ill.; Res. 125 Franklin St., Danville, Ill. Charles Curtis Wallin, Physician, Bank Electric Bldg., Lewiston, Mont.; Res. Janeaux and 7th Ave., Lewiston, Mont. Samuel Hills Warriner. Sales Manager, with J. T. Wing & Co., 15 Woodward Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1800

- Francis Miller Bacon, Head Master, Nor-
- folk Academy, Norfolk, Va. Harold Dunbar Corbusier, Physician and Surgeon, 612 Park Ave., Plainfield, N. J.
- Lawrence La Tourette Driggs, Lawyer and Rancher, 135 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 3 W. 8th St., New York, N. Y.
- N. Y. Arthur John Farmer, Publisher, with Silas Farmer & Co., Farmer Bldg., Detroit, Mich. Donald Fuller, General Insurance, rois Ford Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 63 King St., Detroit, Mich. Thomas Starr Gray, Lawyer, 100 Broad-way, Oakland, Cal.; Kes. El Granada Apts., Berkeley, Cal. Arthur Mastick Hyde, Lawyer, Mem. Ira B. Hyde and A. M. Hyde, Princeton, Mo. Clifford Griffith Ros. Lawyer Asst

- Mo.
 Clifford Griffith Roe, Lawyer, Asst. Corporation Counsel, 511 City Hall, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5700 Drexel Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 121 S. Menard St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 123 S. Menard, St., New York, N. Y.
 Allen Howard Zacharias, Manufacturer, 123 Virginia Ave., Detroit, Mich.

- Norman Swain Atcheson, Architect, Mem. Atcheson and Adams, 1408-16 David Whitney Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 33s McGraw Ave., Detroit, Mich. Rupert John Barry, Lawyer, Mem. Barry and Crowley, 30 La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4019 Clarendon Ave., Chicago, Ill. In.
- III.
 Jerome Joseph Crowley, Lawyer, Mem. Barry and Crowley, 30 · La Salle St., Chicago, III.; Res. 742 Junior Terrace, Chicago, III.; Res. 743 Junior Terrace, Chicago, III.; Res. 6224 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 6224 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 6224 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, III.
 Charles Henry Reynolds, Dist. Supt., United Cigar Stores Co., 1726 First National Bank Bidg., Chicago, III.; Res. 1317 Judson Ave., Evanston, III.
 *Harrison Standish Smalley, College Pro-fessor, d. Sept. 23, 1912.

- Wareham Strong Baldwin, Construction Engineer, with United Gas Imp. Co., Broad and Arch Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1550 Jefferson Ave., Detroit, Mich. Stephen Prentis Cobb, Supt. Gas Division Carolina Power & Light Co., Raleigh, N. C.; Res. 622 Hillsboro St., Raleigh, N. C.
- N. C. Emerson Davis, Treasurer, Detroit Chem-ical Works, Detroit, Mich.; Res. 141 Webb Are., Detroit, Mich. Rollin Lawrence Drake, Superintendent, Case and Pkg. Division, The Texas Co., Box 704 Port Austin, Tex.; Res. 2002 Procter St., Port Austin, Tex. Charles Edward Dvorak, Chief Deputy Assessor, Stevens Co., Colville, Wash. Ernest Enoch Freeman, General Merchant, Mem. Freeman, Broa. 2001-0 Lincoln

- Ernest Enoch Freeman, General Merchant, Mem. Freeman Bros., 2701-9 Lincoln Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 921 Buena Park Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Edward Weber Kiefer, Mechanical Engin-eer, with Mich. Sulphate Fiber Co., Port Huron, Mich.; Res. 2432 Milltary St., Port Huron, Mich.
 Max Edward Neal, Lawyer, Savings Bank Bidg., Manistee, Mich.; Res. 420 Third St., Manistee, Mich.
 Elvin Sprague Pratt, Banker and Mer-chant, Cashier Wexford Bank, Wexford, Mich.
- Mich.

1008

- Allen Broomhall. Stocks and Bonds, John Burnham & Co., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 351 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y. Frederick Starr Buggie, Newspaper, with Toledo Blade, Toledo, O; Res. 3713 Fulton St., Toledo, O. Walter Turner Fishleigh, Professor, Uni-versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 952 Greenwood Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.

- Res. 952 Greenwood Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Harry Richmond Kern, Credit Manager, with Hart, Schaffner & Marx, 36 S. Franklin St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1346 N. State St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1346 N.
 Robert Edward Lee, Planter, R. F. D. No. 2, Charlottesville, Va.
 Alfred Birch Roseboom, Broom Corn, with W. L. Roseboom & Co., 3544 S. Mor-gan St., Chicago, III.; Res. 633 Welling-ton Ave., Chicago, III.
 Stuart Wells Utley, Vice-Pres., Gen. Mgr., Detroit Steel Castings Co., De-troit, Mich.; Res. 330 Virginia Pk., Detroit, Mich.

1903

- Herbert Stanley Boone, Investment Bank-ing, with N. W. Halsey Co., 424 Cali-fornia St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2955 Ashley Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Reginald Peacock Dryer, Asst. Gen. Sales Mgr., Canadian Allis-Chalmers Co., 212 King St., W. Toronto, Can.; Res. 9 Ellesmere Apts., 18 Oriole Gardens, Toronto, Can. Theodore Ferdinand Freeman, Grocery Synd., 3159-61 N. Clark St., Chicago, III.; Res. 460 Belmont Ave., Chicago, III.;
- TH
- Alexander Joseph Gibbons, (Init. by Nebraska), Contractor, Mem. Gibbons Bros. & Reed, Kearns Bldg., Salt Lake

City, Utah; Res. 3 Gibbons Apts., Salt Lake City, Utah. Hayward Noye Hoyt, with United Trust Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Ford City,

- Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Ford City, Ontario, Can.
 William Russell Lloyd, d. Sept. 10, 1905.
 Frank MacDonald Lows, Lawyer, 612 Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 442 S. Sheridan Rd., High-land Park, Ill.
 Earl James McLaughlin, Real Estate, McLaughlin Realty Co., Res. 1107 American Bank Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 3515 Olympic View Dr., Seattle, Wash.

1004

- James Frederic Alexander, Fire Insurance Agent, with Geo. L. Alexander & Son,
- Grayling, Mich. Bonnell Wetmore Clark, Manager, Starting

- Bonnell Wetmore Clark, Manager, Starting Lighting Division, Gould Storage Battery Co., 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.
 Earle Hazleton Frothingham, Forestry Service, U. S. F S., Washington, D. C.
 Res. The Alabama, Washington, D. C.
 Thomas Griswold Gale, Lumberman, SIS Brown St., Saginaw, Mich.
 Frederick Samuel Hodge, Car House Foreman, Detroit United R. R., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 185 Kirby Ave., Detroit, Mich.
- Mich. William Offutt Houston, Division Eng., M. C. R. R., Jackson, Mich.; Res. 105 Fourth St., Jackson, Mich. Dan Earle McGugin, Lawyer, First Natl. Bank Bldg, Nashville, Tenn.; Res. Craighead Ave., Nashville, Tenn. Donald Erskine McPherson, Butte, Mont. *Robert Charles Park, Business, d. Aug. 22. 1004

- *Robert Charles Park, Business, d. Aug. 22, 1904.
 George Herbert Pound, Insurance, with N. Y. Life Ins. Co., Aparado 96, Tor-reon, Coah, Mexico.
 Wilfred Byron Shaw, Secretary and Edi-tor, Alumni Association, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 900 Forest Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Harold Leon Simpson, Physician, sz6 Tay-lor Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Arthur Hendrick Vandenberg, Publisher, Grand Rapids Herald, Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 316 Morris Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich.

- John Sergeant Barstow, Mech. Eng., with A. C. Wood, Pennsylvania Bldg., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res 6052 Pine St., Phila-delphia, Phila, Ph
- MICA.; RES. 2.0 Contractor's Ma-Mich. Charles Kent Houston, Contractor's Ma-chinery, Charles Houston Co., 214 Ply-mouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. The Leamington, Minneapolis, Minn.; Lawrence Cameron Hull, Jr., Lawyer, Secy. Judge John W. Goff, N. Y. Su-



- nreme Court, 63 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 82 Montagne St., New York, N. Y. Augustus Martyn Johnson, Advertising, The New Republic, 1501 Garland Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 102 E. Walters Pl., Chicago, Ill. Harry Price Kerr, Wholesale Liquor Dealer, 85 Seneca St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 140 Hughes Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Francis Rankin Miller, Banker, Cashier Bank of Jordan Valley, Jordan Valley, Oregon.
- Oregon.

- Oregon. Charles Stowell Smith, (Init. by Colgate), Forester, U. S. F. S., 121 Natl. Bk. Bidg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 857 San Diego Rd., Berkeley, Cal. Nathan Thomas Viger, Manager, David Whitney Bidg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 40 Monterey Ave., Highland Pk., Mich. Floyd Garrison White, Oil Producer, Lake View No. 2 Oil Co., 1011 Wright & Col-lender Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 107 N. Union Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.

- <text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text>

1007

- Henry Holbert Brodhead, Secy. and Treas., Chemung Spring Water Co., Chemung, N. Y.; Res. Waverly, N. Y. Isaac David Hunt, Lawyer, Mem. Wood, Montague & Hunt, Spalding Bildg., Port-land, Ore.; Res. \$71 Cornell Rd., Port-land, Bk. Bildg, Denver, Col.; Res. \$2970 Sheridan Bird., Denver, Col.; James William Rice, Coal Mining, Secy. Treas., The W. P. Rice Mining Co., 1105 W. B. Bildg, Dayton, O.; Res. 118 Lexington, Dayton, O. Harold Julian Weeks, Contracting Engin-eer, \$307 E. Liberty St. Ann Arbor, Mich.

1008

- Clough Turrill Burnett, Physician, 302 Mercantile Bank Bidg., Boulder, Col.; Res. 900 Lincoln Pl., Boulder, Col.; Albert Rodney Chandler, Gas, with Com-mercial Acetylene Ry., Lt. & Signal Co., 845 Mondnock Bidg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.
 Cassius Miles Davis, 'Electrical Engineer, General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. University Pl., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Lewis Alden Estes. Sales Eng. Trussed
- N. Y.
 Lewis Alden Estes, Sales Eng., Trussed Concrete Steel Co., 141 Milk St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 1376 Commonwealth Avc., Boston, Mass.
 Mason Wilber Gray, Jr., U. S. Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. 9th U. S. Infantry, Lareda, Tex.
 Donald Justus Sterling, Sunday Editor, Oregon Journal, Portland, Ore.; Res. 620 Main St., Portland, Ore.
 Maurice Joseph Sullivan, Architect, City of Houston, City Hall, Houston, Tex.; Res. 22 Kingstone Apts., Houston, Tex.
 *Arthur Wynn Yates, Student, d. Sept., 1911.

- 1011

1000

- Arthur Sayer Brodhead, 1272 Broadway, Denver, Col. Harley Blaine Eikenberry, Mem. Eiken-berry and Christopher Co., Greenville,
- O.

- Derry and Christopher Co., Greenville, O.
 Elmore B. Gray, U. S. Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. West Point, N. Y.
 LeRoy Wetmore Hull, Physician, 863 Porter Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 John Reed Parkhurst, Banker, Vice-Pres. First Natl Bank, Reed City, Mich.
 William Whitney Payne, Advertising, with Martin V. Kelly Co., Toledo, O.
 Jesse Daniel Spiro, Advertising Manager, with Troy Wagon Wks., Troy, O.; Res. 11 W. Race St., Troy, O.
 Benjamin Sayre Tuthill, d. May 30, 1910.
 Charles Russell Weeks, Construction, with Adams & Cummins, Houston, Tex.
 Roy Sheldon Wilson Bros., a17 Chamber of Commerce, Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 28 Colonial Circle. Buffalo, N. Y.;
 Umberto Young, Civil Engineer, Tucson Land Co., Tucson, Ariz.

1010

- *Carl Henry Oscar Adams, d. June 24,

- *Carl Henry Oscar Adams, d. June 24, 1912.
 David Way Allerdica, Buyer, Ind. Abattoir Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1224 Park Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1224 Park Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Walter Asshel Hoyt. Physician, Instructor University of Michigan Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 1020 Michigan Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 Robert Thornley Hughes, Lawyer, Mem. Martindale and Hughes, 1107 Fletcher Trust Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 3 The Hartwell, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1820 Orange St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1820 Orange St., Indianapolis, Ind.; Howard Leadley McGregor, Assistant Sec-retary, with Natl. Twist Drill & Tool Co., 1456-60 Brush St., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 43 Taylor Ave., Detroit, Mich.

Digitized by Google

James Henry Peterson, (Init. by Ne-brasks), Tea Importer, Mem. J. H. Peterson & Co., 311 River St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1315 Leland Ave., Chicago, TH.

Harry Frederick Shaefer, Merchant, Mem. Schaefer Hardware Co., 124 Michigan Ave., Ypsilanti, Mich.; Res. 115 N. Adams St., Ypsilanti, Mich.

IOII

- 1911
 William Balhatchet, Jr., Contractor, Mem. Wm. Balhatchet, Co., 111 W. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2445 Hartray Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Merle Glenn Campbell, Lawyer and Gen-eral Insurance, Mem. Campbell, Smith Co., Corbett Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 452 20th St., Portland, Ore.
 Arthur Martia Fournier, 706 American Natl. Bank Bldg., San Diego, Cal.; Res. Univ. Club, San Diego, Cal.
 Martin Newton Gaines, c/o County Surveyor, Independence, Mo.
 Carl Blackwood Grawn, Lawyer, 1109 Ford Bldg., Detroit, Mich.
 Gordon Willis Kingsbury, Advertising Manager, with Diamond Crystal Salt Co., St. Clair, Mich.; Res. Lenox Apts, Detroit, Mich.; Res. Lenox Apts, Detroit, Mich.; Wait Louderback, Architect, 730 E. 182d St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Harold Pound, Chemist, d Jan. 21, 1916.

- *Edward Harold Pound, Chemist, d. Jan. 21, 1916.
 Howard Rea Smith, Landscape Gardener, with O. C. Simonds, 1101 Buena Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 903 Green Bay Rd., Hubbard Woods, Ill.
 Henry Lawrence Thackwell, Civil and Hydraulic Engineer, with T. W. Jaycox, 1015 Foster Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 1345 Franklin St., Denver, Col.
 Ben Haven Weeks, Builders' Supplies, with United Fuel and Supply Co., Free Press Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Scott Apartments, Detroit, Mich.

1913

- Percy James Donovan, Lawyer, 1109 Ford Bidg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 29 Algers Ave, Detroit, Mich.
 Allen Wiley Murdock, Forester, U. S. F. S., Dubois, Wyo.
 Edgar Monroe Parkhurst, Rancher, Reed City, Mich.
 Harvey Davis Scott, Lawyer, Merchant's Adjusting Co., 706-10 Dime Savings Bank Bidg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 634 Cass Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. Jervis Bennett Webb, Architectural Rep-resentative, H. W. Johns-Mansville Co., 73 Jefferson Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 335 Seward Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 341er Quincy Wilgus, Newspaper Man, with N. Y. Tribune, New York, N. Y.; Res. 549 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. IOIS

Dwight Elias Austin, Salesman, Clawson & Wilson Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 51 Rodney Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Ralph Frank Baldwin, Engineer, with

- Oliver Machinery Co., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 715 Fuller Ave., S. E., Grand Rapids, Mich. James Edwin Hancock, Electrical Engin-eer, 32 Halstead St., E. Orange, N. J. Hunt Coleman Hill, Lawyer, Mem. Hill and Sealby, 607 Kohl Bidg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 928 Taylor Ave., San Francisco, Cal. Roger Simpson Hurd, Flour Milling, with Red Star Milling & Elevator Co., Wich-ita, Kansas; Res. 215 Fountain Ave., Wichita, Kan.
- Retu Star Samani, Res. 215 Fountain Ave., Wichita, Kan.
 Edwin Ray Johnson, Promoting Secretary American City Bureau, 87 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Per. Add. Box 46, Dearborn, Mich.
- Dearborn, Mich. Robert Wells Lasear, Orchardist, Cen-tral Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Denver Col. Clifford Boles Longley, Lawyer, with Ward N. Choate, 706 Dime Bank Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. The Sheraton Corner, Detroit, Mich. Arthur Stanley Newhall, Lawyer, 207 Louis. Trust Bldg., Louisville, Ky.; Res. 1526 Berchwood Ave., Louisville, Ky.
- Ky.
- Arthur Spencer Penoyer, Automobiles, with Garber-Buick Co., 204 N. Wash-ington St., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 116 N. Porter St., Saginaw, Mich.

- Karl Sawtelle Betts, (Init. by North-western), Teacher, 501 East St., Iola, Kan.; Res. 3619 Olive St., Kansas Kan.; Mo.
- City, Mo. Ralph Gilbert Conger, Life Insurance, with Preferred Life Ins. Co., 301 Mich. Trust Bidg., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 344 Terrace Ave., S. E.; Grand Rapids, Victor Ave., S. E.; Grand Rapids,
- *Eaton Scott Finn, Student, d. Sept. 14,
- 1014.
 William Riley Hancock, Adjuster, with Geo. W. Pangborn, 1203-6 Fletcher Trust Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 417 E. 19th St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 Herbert Otto Jose, President, Indiana Wall Paper Co. 51 Virginia Ave., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 116 E. 25th St., Indianapolis, Ind.
 William Harold Kingsley, with Grand Rapids Press, Grand Rapids, Mich.
 Arthur William Kohler. c/o Iones & Baker, 50 Broad St., New York, N. Y. John Irwin Lippincott, 811 Thompson St., Flint, Mich.

- John Irwin Lippincott, Sil Thompson St., Flint, Mich. Dwight Hixsoh Longley, Architect, Mem. King & Longley, McKenna Bidg., Bar-berton, O.; Res. 202 Hopocan Ave. W., Barberton, O.

- Barberton, O., Acce. 202 Ropocan Ave. W., Barberton, O. James Stephen MacVicar. Tutor, care of McNally Ranch, La Mirada, Cal. Richard Clarkson Meek, Soliciting Freight Agent, with International & Great Northern R. R. 516 Main St., Houston, Tex.; Res. Bender Hotel, Houston, Tex. Beauford Houston Reeves. Engineer, with Village of Highland Park, 28 Gerald Ave., Highland Park, Mich.; Res. 634 Cass Ave., Detroit, Mich. Julius Feind Werzlcke, Manufacturer, ozi Adams St., Saginaw, Mich. Alfred Charles Wortley, Salesman, with Beecher, Peck & Lewis Co., Detroit, Mich.

- Carl Henry Becker, Salesman, with Dodge Bros., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 1232 John R. St., Detroit, Mich. Cecil Aunger Brown, Student, 10324 Long-wood Drive, Chicago, III. Hermon Harrison Cole, Medical Student, 718 S. 4th St., Springfield, Ohio. Paul Deppen Doherty, Lawyer, with Bruce & Bullitt, Lincoln Bank Bldg., Louis-ville, Ky.; Res. 1358 First St., Louis-ville, Ky.
- ville, Ky.; Kes. 1358 First St., Louis-ville, Ky. John Pomeroy Hancock, Secretary, with Niagara Falls Transfer Co., 724 Park Pl., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 19 Lochiel Apts., Niagara Falls, N. Y. Harry Mack Hawley, Clerk First Natl. Bank, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 1717 S. University Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich. Henry Prewitt Hill, Student; Res. Pontiac, Mich
- Mich.
- Charles William Moore, Engineer, with Detroit Edison Co., Whitney Bldg., De-troit, Mich.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Detroit, Mich.
- troit, Mich.; Kes. I. M. Mich. George Mark Moritz, Claim Adjuster, Travelers Life Ins. Co., 3d Floor, Ins. Exch., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1360 E. 53d St., Chicago, Ill. Lyle Haven Smith, (Init. by Northwest-ern), Student; Res. 1331 Hill St., Ann Arbor, Mich. Francis Bulkley Vedder, Student; Res. 1331 Hill St., Ann Arbor, Mich.

- Melvin Montgomery Beaver, with Ft Wayne Lumber Co., 2047 Broadway, Ft Wayne, Ind.; Res. 2015 Broadway, Fort Wayne, Ind. John Willis Bennie, Jr., Clifton, Ariz. Joseph Horace Drake, Jr., Res. 903 Lin-coln Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich. Paul Bennett Gillet, Business, 712 E. Mansion St., Marshall, Mich. Clement Hooven Marshall, Student; Res. 422 W. Fourth St., Greenville, O. Harold Harwood Perry, Student; Res. 2330 Center Ave., Bay City, Mich. Frederick Homer Tinsman, Student; Res. 1237 Volland St., Ann Arbor, Mich. William Bruce Young (Init. by Nebras-ka), Actuary for German-American Life Ins. Co., 100 Bee Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 1805 Lathrop St., Omaha, Neb.

- Carson Augustus Cosgrove, Res. 800 W. Oliver St., Owosso, Mich.
 N. Russell Crawford, Traveling Representative D. M. Ferry & Co., Windsor, Ont.; Res. 14 Gold Ave., S. W., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 Dick Beckwith Gardner, Student; Res. 511 Green St., Dowagiac, Mich.
 Edwin Jay Huntington, Student; Res. Geddes Rd., Ann Arbor, Mich.

- CHAPTER 155
 Gerald Lea Kesler, Student; Res. 138 Gladstone St., Detroit, Mich.
 William Cameron McConnell, (Init. by Western Reserve), with United Steel Co., Canton, O.; Res. 1102 Market Ave., N. Canton, O.
 Edwin Kramer Marshall, Res. 806 Fair Oaks Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Arthur Douglass Mott, Jr., Student; Res. 158 N. Elmwood Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 Malcolm Dunlap Murdock, Student, Syra-cuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 36 Division St., Amsterdam, N. Y.
 Willis Dean Nance, Student; Res. 5512 Hyde Park Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Reno Paul Ransom, Student; Res. 6955 Normal Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Reginald Warwick Rose, Eng. Student; Res. 76 Palmer Ave., Oetroit, Mich.
 Julius Reginald St. Clair, Student; Res. 20 Twelfth St., Duluth, Minn.
 Lawrence Lamar Splawn, Business, with The B. F. Goodrich Rubber Co., 2209 Commerce St., Dallas, Tex.; Res. 1413 N. Peak St., Dallas, Tex.
 Lester Elba Waterbury, Student; Res. 1443 Belle Plain Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Donald Marion Wells, 351 Brockton Ave., Riverside, Cal.; Res. North Pk., Grand Rapids, Mich.

1018 .

Alan Wilson Boyd, Student; Res. 1540 Park Ave., Indianapolis, Ind. Raymond Pierre Brown, Student; Res. 10324 Longwood Dr., Chicago, Ill. Ben Rollin Clark, Student; Res. 216 W. Washington St., Greenville, Mich. Chester Wells Clark, Student; Res. 332 E. Williams St., Ann Arbor, Mich. George Edward Dake, Student; Res. 367 Webster Ave., Muskegon, Mich. Henry Frederick Dake, Student; Res. Grand Rapids, Mich. Herbert Alexander Gustin, Student; Res. 1307 McKinley Ave., Bay City, Mich. Christian Hilleboe, Student; Res. Park River, N. D. Lee Middleton Limbert, Student; Res. 302 Washington Ave., Greenville, O. Donald Carr Stimson, Student; Res. 728 S. Main St., Eaton Rapids, Mich.

1919

Robert Scott Daugherty, Student; Res. 215 E. Main St., Wellington, O. James Allen Dorsey, Student; Res. 923 E. 9th St., Dallas, Tex. James Crampton Finn, Student; Res. 36 Bethune St., W., Detroit, Mich. Clyde James Heath, Student; Res. 43 Peck St., Muskegon, Mich. Charles William Horr, Jr., Student; Res. Wellimeton. O.

Wellington, O.

MIDDLEBURY CHAPTER

Middlebury College, Middlebury, Vt.

Established Oct. 3, 1856; 62 Classes; 379 Members.

1857

Alanson Saltmarah Barton, Clergyman, d. Dec. 8, 1882.
Thomas Herbert Davis, Soldier, d. Sept. 25, 1867.
Jeremiah Nixon Diament, Clergyman, d.

June 2, 1894. *Loyal Dorus Eldredge, Lawyer, d. Sept.

14, 1901. Henry Smith Foote, Lawyer (retired), 546 Trapela Road, Waverly, Mass. •Nehemiah White, Teacher, d. Nov. 8,

(re-

1912. Azel Washburn Wild, Clergyman tired), West Stewartstown, N. H.

1858

*Charles Frederick Abbott, Clergyman, d.

Sept. 20, 1866. *George Fisher, Lawyer, d. Dec. 19, 1900. *Calvin Hubbard Flower, Insurance, d.

Oct. 26, 1871. *Daniel Meeker Howard, Farmer, d. June 1866.

5, 1866. George Arden Rockwood, Clergyman, d. Sept. 18, 1899. Julius Wilcox, Journalist, 83 Fulton St., New York; Res. 29 Grace Court, Brook-lyn, N. Y.

1859

John Graves Bailey, Home Missionary, Bigwells, Tex.

*Silas Leroy Blake, Clergyman, d. Sept. 3,

*Miles Powell Squire Cadwell, Soldier, d. Aug. 29, 1862.
*George Erastus Lane, Physician, d. Nov. 7, 1805.
*Seth Willard Segur, Clergyman, d. Sept.

24, 1875. *Milton Leonard Severance, Clergyman, d.

Jan. 7, 1909. *Lyman Sargent Watts, Clergyman, d. June

3, 1872.

1860

Bovette Bardolph Bishop, Lawyer and farmer, d. Aug. 6, 1914.
Henry Post Higley, Clergyman, d. June

20, 1912. *Giles Foster Montgomery, Missionary, d.

Dec. 4, 1888.
*Elijah Bernis Sherman, Lawyer and Master in Chancery, d. May 1, 1910.
*Charles Gutzlaff Steels, Journalist, d.

- Dec. 1, 1903. *John Bacon Steele, Clergyman, d. Nov.
- Join Bacon Steele, Clergyman, d. Nov. 29, 1873.
 Henry Hobart Vail, Publishing (Retired), care of Baldwin & Hutchins, 27 Pine Sr., New York, N. Y.; Res. Ardsley-on-Hudson, N. Y.

*Edward Payson Wild, Clergyman, d. Oct. 20, 1890. John Kilbourn Williams,

Clergyman, Peacham, ΫŁ.

1861

- *Joseph G. Colt, d. prior to 1901. *James Taber Gove, Teacher, d. Apr. 10,
- 1862. George Edward Joslin, Teacher, d. Feb.
- Sept. 25, 1962.
 *Moses Mellen Martin, Clergyman, d. Sept. 25, 1902.
 *Sylvester Baron Partridge, Missionary, d.
- Sylvester Baron Partinge, missionary, u. Apr. 10, 1012.
 Lyman Walker Peet, Farmer, R. F. D., Middlebury, Vt.
 James Edward Pierca, Professor, d. July 13, 1870.
 Linus Elias Sherman, U. S. Land Office attorney, d. Feb. 17, 1912.

1861

- Lyman Enos Knapp, Lawyer and Governor of Alaska, d. Oct. 9, 1904. *William Albert Robinson, Clergyman, d. Oct. 18, 1910. *Arthur Tappan Wilder, Student, d. May
- 21, 1860.

1861

- *Albert Abijah Crane, Soldier, d. May 5,

- Albert Abijan Crane, Soldier, d. May 5, 1864.
 George Graham, Lawyer, Mem. Graham & Graham, Tomah, Wis.
 Daniel Holmes, Farmer, d. Sept, 1913.
 William Hearty Proctor, Clerk, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1303 N. St., N. W., Washington, D. C.
 Frank Hiram Seeley, Clergyman, Delhi, N. Y.

1864

- *George Hamilton Bailey, Clergyman, d. Feb. 22, 1913. *Henry Wallis Bennett, Soldier, d. June
- 1861 *Francis Monroe Edgerton, Real Estate, d.
- Dec. 17, 1907. *Calvin Day Noble, Clergyman, d. July
- *Charles Edward Prentise, Librarian, d. Mar. 5, 1906.

- *Ezckiel Webster Dimond, College Pro-fessor, d. July 6, 1876. *Henry Jonas Flint, Student, d. Mar. 31,

- Frenty Jonas Flint, Student, d. Mar. 31, 1864.
 Evarts Kent, Clergyman, Grafton, Mass.
 William Henry Rand, Physician, South Seabrook, N. H.
 Henry Hatric Shaw, Clergyman, Marl-boro, Vt.
 - Digitized by Google

- *Willard Deming Brown, Clergyman, d. Sept 35, 1800. John Wesley Lovett, Farmer, R. F. D. No. 2, Vergennes, Vt. Nathan Round Nichols, Clergyman, War-wick, Mass.

- 1870. Leroy Matthew Pierce, Pastor Emeritus, Medford, Mass. *Eugene John Ranslow, Clergyman, d.

1867

- Cyrus Clark Boynton, President Fidelity Savings and Loan Assn., 517 Brock-man Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 836 S. Bonnie Brae St., Los Angeles, Cal. *Lemuel Vernon Ferris, Lawyer, d. Jan.
- 1, 1914.

1868

- *Charles Nash Bell, Lawyer, d. Feb. 7,
- Alfred Brastus Higley, Farmer, Res. "The Old Homestead," Castleton, Vt. Edwin Hall Higley, Teacher, Groton School, Groton, Mass. Charles Henry Rowley, Clergyman, North Craftsbury, Vt.

1860

- *Henry Sylvester Baker, Teacher, d. Oct. 28, 1909. Martin Everts Cady, Clergyman, Riverside,
- TIL.
- Anthony Carr, Civil Engineer, Soldiers' Home, Bennington, Vt. Rufus Cushman Flagg, Clergyman, N. Craftsbury, Vt.

1870

- Martin Egbert Severance, Civil Engineer, 311 4th St., S. E., Minot, N. D. Eugene Franklin Wright, Editor, Jour-nal, Lexington, Ill.

1871

- Elias Huntington Bottum, Lawyer, Mem. Flanders, Bottum, Fausett & Bottum, Pabst Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 3004 Wells St., Milwaukee, Wis. Alfred Andrew Fulton, Merchant, Hogans-burg, N.Y. *Christopher Webber Hall, Professor, d.

- May 10, 1911. *Walter Bugene Howard, Professor, d. April 12, 1912.

1872

- Kerr Cranston Anderson, Clergyman, 4 E. Somerville Place, Dundee, Scotland.
 Robert Morris Bailey, Printer, University Press, Cambridge, Mass., Res. 50 College Ave., West Somerville, Mass.
 *Charles Bell Cooke, Probate register, d. Sept. 13, 1873.
 Charles Willard Howard, Physician, Shoreharles Francis Kingsley, Lawyer, d. Aug. 2, 1015.

- Aug. 2, 1915. *Henry Martin Ladd, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 12, 1904.

.

Lewis Leonidas Lawrence, Ciergyman, Johnsburg, N. Y. Edgar Leonard Walker, Physician, Moriah, N. Y.

1871

Clarence Eugens Blake, Private tutor, 54 Garfield St., Springfield, Mass. *George Wolcott Brooks, Clergyman, d. *George

- Herbert Melville Tenney, Fruit growing, with San Monte Fruit Co., Watsonville, Cal.; Res. 311 E. Lake Ave., Watson-ville, Cal. *Wells Hiram Utley, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 24, 1892.

1874

- Loren Harrison Batchelder, Dean and Professor Hamline University, St. Paul, Minn. Res. 877 Snelling Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
- Minn. Thomas Whitney Darling, Clergyman, 40 Gould St., Stoneham, Mass. *Otis Smith Eston, Lawyer, d. Aug., 1008. Curtis Carlos Gove, Clergyman, Oakfald, N. Y.
- *George Granville Ryan, Teacher, d. May
- 24, 1005, Bradford Polk Sparrow, Lumberman (re-tired), Montpelier, Vt. *Austin Orange Spoor, Clergyman, d. Dec.
- 23. 1001.

1875

Lyman Daniel Bragg, Clergyman, Epping,

- N. H. John Franklin Reynolds, Merchant. ⁴Henry Thomas Whitney, (Init. by Am-herst), Medical Missionary, d.

1876

- Edward Hooker Baxter, Physician, 19 Webster St., Hyde Park, Mass. Thomas Emerson Boyce, Teacher and Surveyor, Middlebury, Vermont. Walter Ingalls Brown, Vice-Pres. The W. I. Brown Real Estate Mortgare Co., 1466 So. 13th St. E., Salt Lake City, U. *Elinion Cranogvab Evans, Clergyman, d. Mat. 47, 1800.
- Mar. 27, 1890. Charles Gurdon Farwell, Broker, *Charles A
- Aug. 20, 1911. Horace Pavne James, Fruit Grower, 205 No. 7th St., North Yakima, Wash. Charles Lewis Linsley, Farmer, Alstead,
- Charles Lewis Lines, N. H. William Arthur Remele, Clergyman, Waits-field, Vt. *George Frank Belden Willard, Physician, d. Mar. 24, 1912.

- James Meacham Gifford, Lawyer, Mem. Gifford. Hobbs & Beard, 60 Broadway, New York, N. Y.: Res. 319 W. 103d St., New York. N. Y. John Mervin Hull, Clergyman, 15 Fair-haven Road, Concord, Mass. Calvin Blodgett Moody. Clergyman, Presi-dent Kingfisher College, Kingfisher, Okla.
- Ökla.
- Arry Palmer Stimson, Proprietor of Hotel Cumberland, Broadway and 54th St., New York, N. Y. Harry

*William Joseph Fish, Ranchman, d. May

17, 1884. James Wesson Flagg, Clergyman, Merri-mac, Mass.

*Charles Bramble Goodrich, Lawyer, d. Dec. 23, 1900. *Frank Abel Leavenworth, Student, d.

Oct. 15, 1876. Edward Everett Rogers, Clergyman, 130 So. Church St., Bowling Green, O. *William Hudson Shaw, Teacher, d. Sept.

- 29, 1891. *Benjamin Mussey Weld, Teacher and Lecturer, d. Feb. 20, 1911.

1870

Henry Woodward Hulbert, Clergyman, 34 Monument St., Groton, Ct. *Ira Edward Leonard, Student, d. July

12, 1878. Henry Wade, Physician, Starksboro, Vt.

1880

- Perley Azariah Griswold, Lawyer, 924 Wainwright Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4834 Greer Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Willis Alfred Guernsey, Contractor and Dealer in Interior Decorations, 468 Broadway, Saratoga Springs, N. Y.; Res. 14 York Ave., Saratoga Springs, N V.
- Broadway, Saratoga Springs, A. J., Res. 14 York Ave., Saratoga Springs, N. Y.
 Hazen Merrill Parker, Loans and Insur-surance, with Midland Realty Co., 408 Stapleton Block, Billings, Mount.; Res. 224 Ave. D., Billings, Mont.

1881

James Levi Barton, Secy. of Amer. Board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions, 14 Beacon St. Boston, Mass.; Res. Newton Centre, Mass. Henry Olin Cady, Clergyman, 2025 Sher-man Ave., Evanston, Ill. Frank Lewis Nason, Geologist and Mining Engineer, West Haven, Conn. Frank Charles Partridge, Pres., Vermont Marble Co., Proctor, Vt. *Fletcher Dutton Proctor, Marble Pro-ducer and Governor of Vermont, d. Sept. 28, 1911. Frank Ralph Utley, Real Estate, 17 No. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1441 Ogden Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1882

Ira Clark Hill, Physician, 259 Central St., Springfield, Mass. Henry Elbridge Howard, Clergyman, Greensboro Bend, Vt. Josiah Humphrey, Farmer, Mechanicsville, N. Y. John Duncan Hutchinson, Civil Engineer, Antrim, N. H. *Clarence Greenman Leavenworth, Marble Dealer, d. Nov. 4, 1912. John Calvin Miller, Court Reporter, 1002 Barrister's Hall, Boston, Mass.; Res. Melrose, Mass. Harry Palmer Powers, Marble Producer, with Vermont Marble Co., Proctor, Vt.

1881

Burdette Felt, Clergyman, Little Jesse Valley, N. Y. *Fred Elmer Frisbie, Lawyer.

George Miller Rowland, Missionary, Sap-

oronge Milton Severance, Clergyman, Howells, N. Y. • Prederick Burton Sheldon, Bank Cashier,

d. Mar. 19, 1913.

1884

- *Robert Jacob Barton, Clergyman, d. Jan.

- *Robert Jacob Barton, Ciergyman, u. jan. 7, 1916. Elmer Eugene Ellsworth Cowles, Farmer, R. F. D. 1, Middlebury, Vt. Elmer Pliny Miller, Ciergyman, The Dallas, Muskogee, Okla. Charles Henry Prindle, Physician, 180 Springfield St., Chicopee, Mass. James Ten Broecke, Professor, McMas-ter University, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 16 Elgin Ave., Toronto, Ont.

1885

Frank William Brown, Bookkeeper. Wilbert Nathaniel Severance, Jewelry, Waterbury, Vt.

1886

- Henry Lincoln Bailey, Clergyman, Long-meadow, Mass.
 Charles Billings, Teacher, Troy Confer-ence Academy, Poultney, Vt.
 Marvin Hill Dana, Novelist, 133 E. 35th St., New York, N. Y.
 Ralph Erestus Loveland, Lumber Dealer, 76 Gladstone Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1887

Henry Noah Winchester, L Laurel St., Reedsburg, Wis. Lawyer, 431

1888

- *William Buxton Clift, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 24, 1908. Bernard Marsh Cooledge, Professor of Music, Wendell, Idaho. Burton Julius Hazen, Farmer, Barton, Vt. Edwin Judson Klock, Clergyman, Trum-bull, Ct.
- George. Ebenezer Knapp, Broker, 402 Boston Block, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4535 Fourth Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash.

1889 .

- William Francis Alden, Lawyer, d. Oct.

- 29, 1898. Prentiss Cheney Hoyt, Teacher, Clark College, Worcester, Mass.; Res. 940 Main St., Worcester, Mass. Leslie Hewson Raine, Manufacturing, with Lichtenstein-Pachner Co., Inc., 38 West 4th St., New York, N. Y.; Ret. 966 St. Nicholas Ave., New York, N. Y. Carlton Spencer Severance, (Init. by Wil-liams), Assessor of Estates and Guard-ianships, Scott Bldg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 1876 Lake St., Salt Lake City, U.

- Edwin Buxton Clift, Physician, 4 Wash-ington St., Fair Haven, Vt. Henry Martin Goddard, Clergyman, No. Reading, Mass. Junius Edson Mead, Clergyman, Platts-burg, N. Y.
- burg, N. Y. con Edward White, Phys Marlboro St., Boston, Mass. Physician, 397 Leon

- Woodruff Johnson, Clergyman, Harry
- Harry Woodruft Johnson, Clergyman, Harford, Pa. Carl Abel Mead, Lawyer, with Shearman & Sterling, 55 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 316 W. 79th St., New York, N. Y.
- N. Y. Thomas Hazard Noonan, Judge of the City Court of Buffalo, N. Y., 42 Dela-ware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 183 Richmond Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Albert Noble Prentiss, Freight Transpor-tation, Office of 2nd Asst. Postmaster Gen., Washington, D. C.; Res. Chevy Chasee, Md. Clarence Henry Willey, Supt. of Schools, Bristol, Vt.

- Edgar Russell Brown, with Arlington Co., 725 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 15 So. 10th St., Newark, N. J. Gilbert Everts Cady, Clergyman, Port Henry, N. Y. James Bernard Donoway, Lawyer, Middle-
- ŶĿ,
- bury, Vt. Roy Bradley Flagg, Teacher, d. July 7, *Roy
- Roy Brauley Flagg, feacher, d. july /, 1890.
 George Levi Hasseltine, Lawyer, 163 Elm St., Montpelier, Vt.
 Benjamin Clement Miner, Principal, Cen-tral Ave. School, Newark, N. J.: Res. 10 Irving Pl., Summit, N. J.
 Frank Briggs Nelson, Farmer, Salisbury, V*
- VŁ.

1894

- Cecil Richardson Benton, Mechanical En-
- gineer, Vergennes, Vt. Frank Hoffnagee Bigelow, Clergyman, Rector Trinity Church, Lime Rock, Ct. *William Philip Clark, Student, d. Apr.

- Windmir Yahip Claix, Student, U. Apr. 16, 1803.
 Albert Asa Sargent, Lawyer, Blanchard Bik, Barre, Vt.; Res. 29 French St., Barre, Vt.; Res. 48 French St., Manchester, N. H.; Res. 488 Hanover St., Manchester, N. H.

1806

- John Barlow, Professor, Rhode Island State College, Kingston, R. I. Eben Joel Fullam, Treas., The Fellows Gear Shaper Co., Springfield, Vt.; Res. 15 Orchard St., Springfield, Vt Charles Leslie Leonard, Principal, Troy Conference Academy, Poultney, Vt. Richard Orlando Wooster, with North-western Mutual Life Ins. Co., Mililwau-kee, Wis.; Res. 257 19th St., Milwaukee, Wis. rang

1896

- David Henry Blossom, Civil Engineer, 420 E. 6th St. South, Salt Lake City, Utah. Frank Nelson Davis, Post Office Inspec-tor, 327 Federal Bldg., Chicago, II Res. 73 North Main St., Downer's Grove, III
- Grove, III. arle Bradford Edgerton, Bus. Editor, Night Desk, Boston Globe, Boston, Mass.; Res. 7 Tower St., Somerville, Earle Mass.
- homas Cook Gifford, Physician, 246 Genesee St., Utica, N. Y. Thomas

James Edward Goodman, Physician, War-

- James Laward Goodman, Physician, War-rensburg, N. Y. Guy Caleb Lamson, Missionary Sec'y, 1701 Chestnut St, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 537 Pelham Road, Philadelphia, Pa. James Moore, Lawyer, 59 Main St, Oneida, N. Y. Charles William Prentiss, Professor, d.

- Claires Walkin Frenciss, Floressor, d. June 12, 1015.
 *Edward Mortimer Roscoe, Supt. of Schools, d. Apr. 16, 1915.
 Daniel Pomeroy Taylor, Educational Work, 31 No. Grove Ave., Oak Park, Ill.
 *Albert Chamberlain Wales, Tutor, d.
- Mar. 20, 1900. 1807

- Elmer Gerrish Bridgham, Teacher, 38 Hawthorn Ave., Pittsfield, Mass. Luther Amos Brown, Clergyman, 80 Church St., Ballston Spa., N. Y. Smith Charles Shedrick, with Queen City Dairy Co., 25 Seneca St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 129 Middlesex Road, Buf-falo, N. Y. Marcus Day Whitney, Farmer, Granville, N. Y.

1898

- Charles Carroll Bailey, in General Offices, A. T. & S. F. Ry. Co., Topeka, Kan.; Res. 714 Tyler St., Topeka, Kan. Audley Janes Bliss, Clergyman, Somer-ville, N. J.
- ville, N. J. William Henry Botsford, Lawyer, 10½ Merchants Row, Rutland Vt.; Res. 47 Kingsley Ave., Rutland, Vt. Burt Myron Bristol, Dentist, 419 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Cohasset,
- Mass.
- Mass. *Daniel Stickney Coomba, Teacher, d. Charles Henry Jordan, Teacher, Stamford H. S., Stamford Ct.; Res. 448 Atlantic St., Stamford, Ct. James Andrew Lobban, Principal, High School, Webster, Mass.; Res. 76 School St., Webster, Mass. Thomas Prentiss, Clerk, with Standard Oil Co., Batavia, Java.

1800

- Frank William Cady, Registrar and As-sistant Professor, Middlebury College, Middlebury, Vt.; Res. 5 Storrs Ave., Middlebury, Vt. George Harvey Colby, Money Clerk, American Express Co., Concord, N. H.; Res. Suncook, N. H. Donald Paul Hurlburt, Clergyman, R. D. 2. Cuttingsville, Vt.

- Donaid Paul Hurlburt, Clergyman, R. D. 2, Cuttingsville, Vt. Harry Foss Lake, Lawyer, 97 N. Main St., Concord, N. H.; Res. 29 Auburn St., Concord, N. H. George William Stone, Lawyer, Vergennes, Vt.

- Brederic Henry Allen, Lawyer and Judge of Probate, 18 Asylum St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. Warehouse Point, Ct.
 William Thomas Barnard, Grocer, Mem. Barnard Bros., Granville, N. Y.
 Samuel Booth Botsford, Lawyer, 838 Pru-dential Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 90 No. Pearl St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Edward Clarendon Hooker. Clerk; with Phelps Dodge Co., 99 John St., New

York, N. Y.; Res. Arlington Ave., cor. W. ajoth St., New York, N. Y. Ola Robert Houghton, Clergyman, Wall-ingford, Vt.

- ingford, Vt. ingford, Vt. John Edward Stetson, Treas., Bryant Chucking Grinder Co., Springfield, Vt.; Res. 9 Fairview St., Springfield, Vt. Charles Everett Wheeler, Principal, Eg-berts High School, Cohoes, N. Y.; Res. 15 Imperial Ave., Cohoes, N. Y.; Amos Bush Willmarth, Farmer, R. F. D., Vacconnee Vie

Vergennes, Vt.

1001

Frederick John Bailey, Bureau of Mines, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1754 Lanier Pl., Washington, D. C.

- Washington, D. C.; Kes. 1754 Lanter Pl., Washington, D. C. Walter Mason Barnard, Grocer, Mem. Barnard Bros., Granville, N. Y. Leicester Felix Benton, Jr., Draughtsman, with American Thread Co., Willimantic Ct.; Res. 255 Windham Rd., Willi-mantic, Ct.
- CI.; KCS. 253 Wildiam acc., Marian mantic, Ct. Lemuel Ransom Brown, Teacher, Normal Training School, Cleveland, O.; Res. 11810 Kelton Ave., Cleveland, O. David Flagg Clark, Farmer, Kimberly,
- Idaho.
- John Karle Parker, Textiles, with William Whitman Co., Inc., 78 Chauney St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 242 Waban Ave., Waban. Mass.
 George Herbert Ranslow, Druggist, Summer business at Bretton Woods, N. H.; Res. 65 Vesper St., Portland, Me. Bert Linus Stafford, Lawyer, Mem. Lawrence, Lawrence & Stafford, 25½ Merchants Row, Rutland, Vt.; Res. 98 No. Main St., Rutland, Vt.; Res

- 1002

· Edwin Albert Baker, Teacher, Boulder,

Colo. Orvis K. Collins, Supt. of Schools, Hing-ham, Mass. Eigenone, with N. W. Harris &

- ham, Mass. Fay Alton Simmons, with N. W. Harris & Co., Bankers, 35 Federal St., Boston, Mass. Res. 59 Livermore Road, Welles-ley Hills, Mass. Wilfred Judson Stone, Real Estate Sales-man, with Stephen H. Tyng, Jr. & Co., 41 Union Sq., New York, N. Y; Res. Apt. 56, 44 Morningside Drive, New York, N. Y
- Apt. 56, 44 Morningside Drive, New York, N. Y. Charles Arthur Voetsch. Lawyer, 2 Rec-tor St., New York, N. Y.; Res. East Haddam, Ct.

1001

- Charles Warren Allen, Wood and Coal, 507 Texas St., Bellingham, Wash.
 Nelson Clarke Dale. Professor, Hamilton College, Clinton, N. Y.
 William John Darnell, Farmer, Batavia, N. Y.
 Frank Richmond Ingalsbe, Mining En-gineer and Geologist, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Federal Bldg., Missoula, Mont.; Res. 422 Rollins St., Missoula, Mont.
- Mont. Mont. Claud Frederick Lester, Instructor in Oueen Anne High School, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1141 17th Ave., North, Seattle, Wash.

Learned Ray Noble, Lawyer, West Rut-land, Vt.

Wilberforce Ogden, Chatham, N. J. Ralph Waldo Thompson, Physician, Corn-wall-on-Hudson, N. Y.

1904

- 1994 Arthur William Eddy, Supt. of Schools. Middlebury. Vt. William Henry Hammersley, Clergyman, 7 North Main St., Mechanicaville, N. Y. Roy Warner Jocelyn, Lawyer, 11 Second St., Swanton, Vt. Hugh Garfield Lynde, Engineer, with N. Y. Telephone Co., 281 Washington St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 97 Halsey St., Newark, N. J. James Ira Newton, Teacher, High School, Schenectady, N. Y. Roy Martia Reed, with Haverstick & Co., 66 Exchange St., Rochester, N. Y. William Ernest Slocum, Methodist Clergy-man, Kinderhook, N. Y. Garfield Minot Weld, Taft School, Water-town, Conn. George Race Wilson, Instructor in Taft School, Watertown, Conn.

1005

- Charles Gardiner Barnum, Physician, 8
- Pleasant St., Groton, Ct. Jesse Carlyle French, Soldier in Can. Exp. Force, 107th Battalion; Res. Winnipeg, Manitoba.
- Marris Hazelton Holt, Dean, St. Johns Military Academy, Delafield, Wis. Edward Hamilton Peet, Farmer, Corn-wall, Vt. Roy Marion Pickard, Lawyer, Keene,
- Roy M. N. H.
- N. 71. Adoiphus Christian Pilger, with N. Y. Telephone Co., 281 Washington St., Newark. N. J.; Res. 179 Garfield Place, South Orange, N. J.

- Newark, N. J.; Res. 179 Garfield Flace, South Orange, N. J. Richard Smith Reed, 236 Liberty St., New-burgh, N. Y. Charles Bean Weld, Instructor in Taft School, Watertown, Ct. Archibald Darius Wetherell, Assistant Pro-fessor, Middlebury College, Middlebury, Vt. Vt.

1906

- Harold Riford Bird, Accountant, with Standard Oil Co., Spokane, Wash, Res. University Club, Spokane, Wash, *Angus Edward Burt, Mining, d. July 14,

- Anigus Buwald Burt, Mining, e. Jury 1911
 Leslie Barle Collins, Mail Carrier, Ferris-burgh, Vt.
 Clifford De Forrest Cushman, Farmer, Henniker, N. H.
 David Ashley Hooker, Assistant Refer-ence I.ibrarian, The John Crerar Lib-rary, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1454 E. 68th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1454 E. 68th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1454 E. 68th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1454 E. 68th Ave., Newark. N. J.
 Charles Balley Parker, Government Offic-ial, care of Dept. of State, Washington, D. C.; Res. Mexico D. F., Mexico.
 Justin Mark Ricker. Teacher, Bridgenort High, School, Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 566 Washington Ave., Bridgeport, Ct.



- *Charles Alonzo Acton, Student, d. Oct. 8,

- Charles Alonio Acton, Stuttan, a. Con. e, 1906.
 Walter Lawrence Barnum, Teacher, Town-ship High School, Evanston, Ill., 2019 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Robert Ingersoll Haseltine, Teacher, City Oblege, Baltimore, Md.; Res. 3828 Reistertown Road, Baltimore, Md.
 Joseph Patrick McCormack, Teacher, Morris High School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 589 E. 165th St., New York, N. Y. N. Y. Carl Lisle Percy, Clergyman, Charlton,
- Mass
- Carl Abbott Perkins, Salesman, with Silas Peirce & Co., Ltd., 59 Commercial St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 147 Lexington Ave., Cambridge, Mass.

1008

- George Nelson Bailey, Electrical Con-tractor, Wells River, Vt. Bugene Leslie Eddy, Supt. of Schools, Shoreham, Vt. •Guy Harold Fisher, Dentist, d. Mar.,

- 1912.
 William Henry Hayford, Teacher, Paterson, N. J.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Paterson, N. J.
 Moody Dole Holmes, with National Life Ins. Co., Pernbroke Bidg., Manchester, N. H.; Res. 47 Russell St., Manchester, N. H.

- N. H. George Harold Learned, Professor, Pacific University, Forest Grove, Ore. Edward Cook McGinity, Lawyer, Moore & McGinity, Mechanicsville, N. Y. James Leigh Richmond, 36 W. 9th St., New York, N. Y.

1000

- Harry Leroy French, Teacher, Potsdam, N. Y.
 Röss Charles Holt, Private Tutor, West Rutland, Vt.
 Arthur Wallace Peach, Instructor, Nor-wich University, Northfield, Vt.
 Daniel Jones Ricker, Teacher, High School, Port Chester, N. Y.; Res. 251 West-chester Ave., Port Chester, N. Y.
 Sidney Wilbur Sanford, Instructor, Daven-port High School, Davenport, Ia.; Res. 938 E. 12th St., Davenport, Ia.; Jay Bryan Viele, Grocer, Mem. Viele & Ellis, 245 Broadway, Fort Edward, N. Y.; Res. 140 Broadway, Fort Edward, N. Y.; Res. 140 Broadway, Fort Edward, N. Y. John Andrew Viele, Teacher, High School of Commerce, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 379 Orange St., Springfield, Mass.
 George Albert Waterman, Farmer, Royal-ton, Vt.

1010

- Raymond Millard Coleman, Teacher, New Bedford High School, New Bedford, Mass.
- Mass. Clarence Frank Eddy, Clerk, with Howe Scale Co., Rutland, Vt.; Res. 23 Ken-dall Ave., Rutland, Vt. Ceril John Ells, Clerk, Great Northern Ry. Co., Devil's Lake, N. D.; Res. 714 East 5th St., Devil's Lake, N. D.; Prescott Reed Harmon, School Supplies, with J. L. Hammett Co., Bldg. No. 4,

- Bush Terminal, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1660 Delamere Place, Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Harold Sheldon Hughes, Clerk, Wells Fargo & Co., Porland, Ore.; Res. Juliana Apts, Trinity PI, Porland, Ore.
 Robert Fletcher Hunt, Mgr., Hard Fibre Sales Co., 41 Union SG., New York, N. Y.; Res. Morris Plains, N. J.
 Harold Denio Leach, Factory Supt., with Library Bureau, aa4 W. 33d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 448 E. 26th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Albert Kidder Parker, Wool Salesman, with Mauger & Avery, 256 Summer St., Booston, Mass.; Res. 144 Nehoiden Road, Waban, Mass.
 Herbert Howe Stevens, Shoe Manufactur-turing, with R. P. Hazzard Co., Gar-diner, Me.; Res. 31 Highland Ave., Gardiner. Me.
 Guy Maynard Wright, Dealer in Men's Furnishings, Bristol, Conn.

1011

- Wayne Cook Bosworth, Student, Trinity College, Oxford, Eng.; Res. Florence, Mass.

- Mass.
 *Herberg, Alfred Burnham, Teacher, d. Aug. 28, 1914.
 Walter Henry Cleary, Lawyer, with Young & Young, Newport, Vt.
 Frederick Ames Coates, Teacher, 113 Central Ave., Milton, Mass.
 Russell Pease Dale, Laundry Business, 472 Union St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 1 Lincoin St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 1
 William Henry Hull, Civil Engineer, with T. A. Scott Co., Inc., 292 Pequot Ave., New London, Ct.; Res. 333 Ocean Ave., New London, Ct.
 Rollo Alvord Kilburn, Clergyman, Vail Gate, N. Y.
 *Edward Martin Noyes, Teacher, d. April 29, 1915.

- J. Gordon Peach, Lawyer, with Botsford & Lytle, 838 Prudential Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Frank Canedy Ryder, Sales Mgr., with Delaware Hard Fibre Co., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 16 Dalton St., Roselle Park, N. J.

- Charles Adams Breitstadt, Physician, 571 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 675 Summer Ave., Newark, N. J. William Christie Duncan, with New Eng-land Telephone Co., Middlebury, Vt. Ralph Warner Hedges, Principal, High School, Bristol, Vt. * Arthur Burt King, Asst. to President, Middlebury College, Middlebury, Vt.; Res. Hepburn Hall, Middlebury, Vt.; Roger Kilbourne Lane, Photographer and Tutor, 219 Summer St., Bristol, Ct. Willys Merritt Monroe, Student, Yale Medical School, New Haven, Ct.; Res. Cos Cob. Ct.

- Medical School, New Haven, Ct.; Res. Cos Cob. Ct. Hugh Olin Thayer, with E. I. Du Pont de Nemeurs Powder Co., Hannibal, Mo.; Res. West Brattleboro, Vt. Arthur Charles Thomas, Instructor, Taft School, Watertown, Ct. Royal Alexander Wray, with Ocean Acci-dent & Guarantee Corp., Ltd., 50 John St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 35 E. 17th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

- Walter Emil Dancink, Salesman, with Hard Fibre Sales Co., 41 Union Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. 138 So. 11th St., Newark, N. J.
 Russell Warren Hallock, with Farmers' Commission House, 27 Harrison St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 54 W. 71st St., New York, N. Y.
 William Francis Pollard, Instructor in Westbrook Seminary, Woodford's Sta-tion, Portland, Me.
 Hobart Bennet Potter, Jr., Engineer, with N. Y. Telephone Co., 281 Washington St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 76 No. 9th St., Newark, N. J.
 Charles Leo Smiddy, Student, 1746 Cam-
- St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 76 No. 9th St., Newark, N. J.
 Charles Leo Smiddy, Student, 1746 Cambridge St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 293 Montauk Ave., New London, Ct.
 Ralph Hall Waldo, Service Dept., West-inghouse E. & M. Co., E. Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 54 W. 71st St., New York, N. Y.

- Elton Frick Cronk, Teacher in High School, Simsbury, Ct.; Res. Green-High
- Biton Frick Cronk, Teacher in right School, Simsbury, Ct.; Res. Green-wich, Ct.
 Benjamin Warner Fisher, with E^II. Du Pont de Nemeurs Powder Co., Wilming-ton, Del.; Res. 1109 Jefferson St., Wil-mington, Del.
 Herbert Warren Goodhue, Teacher, Roger de Coverley School, West Newton, Mass.; Res. 63 Davison St., Hyde Park, Mass.
 Russell Earle Smith, Farmer, Vergennes, Vt.

1915

- Arthur True Ellison, 416 Huntington Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 158 Main St., Spencer, Mass.

- Boston, Mass.; Res. 158 Main St., Spencer, Mass.; Res. 158 Main St., Syencer, Mass.
 Harvey Edward Goodell, Student; Res. Wayne Martin Haller, Teacher, Mercers-burg Academy, Mercersburg, Pa.; Res. Shelburne Falls, Mass.
 James Thomas Kenure; Res. 29 Ocean Ave., New London, Ct.
 Robert Loder, Salesman, with Hard Fibre Sales Co., 41 Union Square, New York, N. Y.; Res. 36 Walnut St., East Orange, N. J.
 Oscar Bingby Rogers, Civil Engineer, with Elkforn Mining Co., Wayland, Ky.
 Michael Francis Shea, The Telegraph, New London, Ct.
 William Mollis Sistare, Instructor, St. Stephens College, Annandale, N. Y.; Res. P. O. Box 50, New London, Ct.
 Charles Thomas Spencer, Automobiles, with Buick Motor Co., Flint, Mich.; Res. 2112 N. Saginaw St., Flint, Mich.
 Oscar Voute, in Bond Department, New York Life Ins. Co., 346 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 64 Myrtle Ave., Montclair, N. J.

1016

- Harold Eugene Adams, Lake Torpedo Boat Co., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 474 Sea View Avc., Bridgeport, Ct.
 George Marter Crawford, Student at Dela-ware College, Wilmington, Del.; Res. 015 Van Buren St., Wilmington, Del.
 John James Floyd, with Electric Boat Co., Groton, Ct.; Res. 172 Jefferson Ave New London, Ct. Ave., New London, Ct.

- Russell Hemphill, Student, Union College, Schemectady, N. Y.; Res. 7 Cortland St., Westerly, R. I. Bryson DeHaas McCloskey, Public Health Work, with N. Y. State Charities Aid Association, 105 E. 22d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 101 W. 6th St., Oswego, N. Y.
- N. Y. Alvin Robert Metcalfe, Advertising, with Alsten & Goulding Co., 36 Foster St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 25 William St., Worcester, Mass. Richard Stokes Wall, Freight Agent, Shore Line Elec. Ry. Co., New London, Ct.; Res. 845 Bank St., New London, Ct.

1017

- Bugene Field Boyce, Student; Res. Mid-dlebury, Vt. Robert Frankland Coates, Student; Res. Rouse's Point, N. Y. Harold M. Davis, Student; Res. Malone, N
- N. Y. Karl William Davis, Student; Res. Ches-ter, Vt. Theodore Henry Dewhirst, Student, Init. by Tufts; Res. Groveland, Mass. Randall Douglas Esten, Student; Res. 33 E. Main St., Webster, Mass. Harold Blake Gammell, Student; Res. East Barnet, Vt. Harold Edmunds Hollister, Student; Res. Corinth. N. Y.

- Harold Edmunds Hollister, Stu-Corinth, N. Y. Clyde Adams Jefts, Shoe Business, Bel-lows Falls, Vt.; Res. 29 School St., Bellows Falls, Vt. Carl Smith Kuebler, Student; Res. 280 Park St., Hackensack, N. J. Charles Lynn Montgomery, Student; Res. South Shaftsbury, Vt. Rowland Vernon Ricker, Student; Res. Waterbury, Vt.

- Waterbury, Vt. Wellsworth Coyle Phelps Thomas, Stu-dent; Res. 1231 Massachusetts Ave., North Adams, Mass. Emery Heath Towne, Student; Res. Waterbury, Vt.

1018

- Guy Omeron Coolidge, Student; Res. 93 Maple St., Rutland, Vt. Walbridge Birney Fullington, Student; Res. Johnson, Vt.
- Acs. Johnson, VL Laurence De Loss Havens, Student; Res. Chester, VL Paul Collamer Pelton, Student; Res. 125 Pearl St., Rutland, VL Henry Harold Stone, Jeweler, Middlebury,
- Vt.

- Herbert Cecil Brokenshire, Student; Res. 19 Kossuth St., Pawtucket, R. I. William Wallace Bullis, Jr., Student; Res. Corinth, N. Y. Leroy Seymour Hammond, Student; Res. Farmington, Me. Franklin Adrian Hebard, Student; Res. Holland, Mass. Harold Olsen, Student; Res. New York, N. Y. Andrew George Osteyee, Student; Res. Randolph, Vt. James Dayton Searles, Student; Res. 25 Maple St., Corinth, N. Y. Herman Alfred Swoboda, Student; Res. 20 Hamilton St., Fast Orange, N. J. Howard Whitman Watson, Student; Res. 52 River St., Dorchester, Mass.



University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minn.

Established May 23, 1890; 30 Classes; 262 Members.

1800

William Artemus Beach, Physician, Man-kato, Minn.

- Frank Joseph Brabec, Physician, Per-ham, Minn. Frank Edward Coyell, Legal Publishing,
- with Commercial Legal Printing Co., 111 6th St., S., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2504 W. 40th St., Minneapolis, Minn.
- *Rollin Edward Cutts, Physician, d. Sept., 1002
- Gustave Axel Petri, Lawyer, 330 Temple St., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1715 W. 31st St., Minneapolis, Minn. *Oscar Kelsey Richardson, Physician, d.

- Okar Keisey Richardson, Physician, d. Dec. 10, 1900.
 Albert Woodward Shaw, Insurance, Mansfield, O.
 Ole Knute Wilson, Grain Merchant, with O. K. Wilson Co., Milestone, Saskatchewan, Can.; Res. Cor. Upas and 28th Sts., San Diego, Cal.

1891

- James Edward Carroll, Civil Engineer, Supt. of Construction and Repairs, City of St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1682 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Walter Abram Chowen, Casualty Insur-ance, Manager California Ins. Inspec-tion Rating Bureau, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 94 The Uplands, Berkeley, Cal. George Archibald Clark, Professor, Stan-ford University, Cal. Albert Wallace Stacy, Lumber Dealer, with Basset Lumber Co., Douglas, Ariz.; Res. 1332 G Ave., Douglas, Ariz.

1802

- Benjamin Franklin Clarke, Teacher, Lyons Township High School, La Grange, Ill. ; Res. 220 S. Madison Ave., La Grange, **III**.
- *Arthur Eugene Covell, Cashier, d. Sept., 1908.
- Jooc.
 Leo Goodkind, Dry Goods, with Mannheimer Bros., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 40 Crocus Pl., St. Paul, Minn.
 John Herman Randall, Clergyman, Pastor Mt. Morris Baptist Church, New York, N. Y.; Res. 28 W. 127th St., New York, N. Y.

1893

- Albert Cornelius Knudson, Professor, Bos-ton University School of Theology, Mt. Vernon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 22 Rockland Ave., Malden, Mass. Journh Engene Medley, Newspaper Man, with The Minneapolis Tribune, Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 4041 Harriet Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.

- John Walker Powell, Clergyman, Lowry Hill Congregational Church, Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 2128 Fremont Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn. Franklin Wesley Springer, Professor, Uni-versity of Minneapolis, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 826 Delaware St., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.

1894

- Trevor Arnett, Auditor, University of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5621 Ken-wood Ave., Chicago, Ill. John Gallup Briggs, Clergyman, (Init. by Colgate), First Baptist Church, 215 E. Vine St., Owatonna, Minn. Barle Russell Hare, Physician and Surgeon, 623 Syndicate Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1 Seymour Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn. *Harry Barstowe Hare, Salesman, d. Dec. 28, 1012.
- , 1912. **⊾ ₩**. 28.
- ²⁸, 1912.
 ²⁸ Frank W. Leavitt, Advertising Business, d. July 19, 1914.
 Jennings Crawford Litzenberg, Physician and Professor, 910 Donaldson Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 711 E. River Rd., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Fred Paul Strathern, Physician, St. Peter, Minneapolis, Minn.
- Minn.

1895

- Harry Winslow Allen, Physician, 903 soth Ave., N. Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2135 Emerson Ave., N. Minneapolis, Minn. Edward Taylor Hare, Business with Eclipse Stove Co., 1042 McKnight Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2506 Emerson Ave., N. Minneapolis, Minn. Luman Clendenin Simons, Banker, Presi-dent Twin City State Bank, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1381 Raymond Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
- dent 1 win City State Bank, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1381 Raymond Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Neville Dayton Staughton, Electrical and General Contracting, 224 Holly Ave., Takoma Park, D. C. MacLaughlin White, Lawyer, with Title Guaranty & Trust Co., Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 719 Raleigh St., Glendale, Cal.

- John Blackmer, Grain Business, with Os-borne-McMillan Elevator Co., 64 Cham-ber of Commerce, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 3305 Clinton Ave., Minneapoli
- Res. 3305 Character Albert Morgan Burch. Steel Construction, with Minneapolis Steel & Machinery Co., 2954 Minnehaba Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 3145 Fifth Ave., S. Minne-apolis. Minn. Woodward George, Physician and
- apolis. Minn. James Woodward George, Physician and Surgeon, 608 Phys. & Surg.; Bldg.,

- Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 3316 Stevens Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Horatio Small Newell, Grain Business, with Standard Grain Co., 519 Board of Trade, Duluth, Minn.; Res. 2431 5th St., Duluth, Minn.; Res. 2431 5th Hiram Earl Ross, Lumber, with H. W. Ross Lumber Co., 624 Lumber Ex-change, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2109 James Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. Newton Prescott Stewart, Law List Pub-lisher, with The National List, Inc., 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Cranford, N. J.

- Arthur Laurie Abbott, Electrical Contractor, with Electric Construction Co., 174
 E. 6th St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 406
 Oak St., S. E. Minneapolis, Minn.
 Clair Elwood Ames, Clergyman, (Init. by Northwestern), The Church Federation of St. Louis, 624 New Bank of Commerce Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 6138
 Simpson Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
 Arthur Tubal Caine, Physician, Anoka, Minn.
- Minn.
- George Hutchins Towler, Salesman, 56th St. and Pillsbury Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.
- Blkins Chassel Willard, (Init. by Ham-ilton), Vegetable Grower, Moreland, Mankato, Minn.

1808

- Fred Lyman Adair, Surgeon, 820 Don-aldson Bldg, Minneapolis, Minn: Res. 2218 S. Colfax Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. John Lester Adams, Physician, 707 Audi-torium Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2525 7th Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2525 7th Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Moose Lake, Minn. Leon Narcisse Gillette, Architect, Mem. Walker & Gillette, 128 E. 37th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y. John Borland Irwin, Stock Breeder, Sta-tion F., Minneapolis, Minn. Joseph Balley Southerland McIntosh, Min-ing Engineer, Anaconda, Mont. *Pinney George Withers, Salesman, d. Mar. 7, 1899.

1899

- *Clarence Christopher Dinehart, State Treasurer, d. June 8, 1910. Lester John Fitch, Banker, Tracy State Bank, Tracy, Minn. Japer Eugene Searles, Mechanical En-gineer, with A. S. & R. Co., Murray, U.; Res. American Falls, Id. Daniel Woodward Taylor, Salesman, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2919 S. Emer-son Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Arthur Byron Whitney, Mortgages and Loans, with Minneapolis Trust Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2232 Dayton Ave., Merriam Pk., Minn.

1000

- *William Arthur Badger, Insurance, d.
- Nov. 21, 1900. William Frederick Braasch, Physician, Mayo Clinic, Rochester, Minn.; Res. 811 W. 3d St., Rochester, Minn.

Pitt Payson Colgrove, Superintendent of Schools, Virginia, Minn. *Francis Saylor Heydon, d. Aug. 25,

.

- 1900. Frank Greenwood Jewett, Mining Engineer, with E. J. Longyear Co., 710 Security Bildg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1816 Fremont Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. John, Vaughan McAdam, Engineer, Presi-dent of Revolute Machine Co., 417 E. 03d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hastings-on-Hudson, N. Y. Walter Marion Ober, Assaying Chemist, 4936 31st Ave., S. E., Portland, Ore.

1001

- Sidney De Witt Adams, Lawyer, Mem. Bourke, Kvello & Adams, Lisbon, N. D. Percy William Donovan, Mining Engineer, with E. J. Longyear Co., Brainerd, Minn. James Wright Everington, United States Army, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Redñeld, S. D.

- Army, care of Adjutant General, G. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Redfield, S. D.
 James William Ford, Jr., Mining Engineer, International Falls, Minn.
 Clarence Winfield Higgins, Newspaper Editor, with Dispatch, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1360 Sheldon Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 Hope Goudie McCall, Real Estate and Insurance, wth Strickland-Doolittle Co., 130-141 Endicott Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.
 John Roland Ware, Lawyer, Mem. Ware & Junell, 606 Andrus Bldg., Minne, apolis, Minn.; Res. Robbinsdale, Minn.

- Arthur Nelson Collins, Surgeon, 501 Fidelity Bldg., Duluth, Minn.; Res. 1931 E. Third St., Duluth, Minn. Beajamin Kilbourne Edwards, Lumber, with B. K. & W. R. Edwards Lumber Co., 514 Capital Bank Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 702 Fairmont Ave., St. Paul Minn.
- with B. K. & W. K. Edwards Lumber Co., 5:14 Capital Bank Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 702 Fairmont Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 William Doan Galvin, Retail Lumber, with Galvin Lumber Yards, Ltd., 607-8 Con-federation Life Bldg., Winnipeg, Can.; Res. 275 Yale Ave., Winnipeg, Can.
 Bruce Franklin Harris, Wholesale Lum-ber, with Prince Albert Lumber Co., Ltd., Prince Albert, Saskatchewan, Can.; Res. 320 21st St., W. Prince Albert, Saskatchewan, Can.
 Oliver John Henderson, Lawyer, Web-ster City, Ia.
 Carl Albert Herrick, Engineer, with Ameri-can Hoist & Derrick Co., St. Paul, Minne; Res. 3816 Thomas Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.
 Angus Donald McKinnon, Editor and Publisher, Goodrich, N. D.
 Frank Densmore Monty, Rancher, Hamil-ton, Mont.
 William Cole Moore, Automobile Busi-ness. with Fawkes Auto. Co. 1626

- ton, Mont. William Cole Moore, Automobile Busi-ness, with Fawkes Auto Co., 1625 Hennepin Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2810 University Ave., S. E. Minneapolis, Minn. Raymond Everett Ober, Mining, Butte,
- Mont. Paul Secor Redding, Lawyer, Windham,
- Minn. Walter Ray Thompson, Merchant, Room 223 Federal Bldg., St. Paul, Minn. *Walter Caleb Walker, Student, d. Sept. 15, 1900.



- John Robert William Ambrose, Civil En-gineer, Chief Engineer Toronto Terminal Ry. Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 29 Cliff Rd., Toronto, Ont. Brayton Byron, Clergyman, Canon Pro-Cathedral Church, and Chaplain of Le-high University, S. Bethlehem, Pa. Allen Reginald Brown, Lawyer, 12 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. Bayside, N. Y. Eugene Paul Campbell, Physician and Surgeon, 910 Lowry Bldg, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1912 Carroll St., St. Paul, Minn. Minn.
- Blanding Fisher, Banking, with Ramsey Co. National Bank, Devils Lake, N. D. Claude Leonard Haney, Physician and Surgeon, 1930 W. Superior St., Duluth, Minn.; Res. 430 23d Ave., W. Duluth, Minn.
- Wickham Mills Jackson, Cashier, Forres-ter-Nace Box Co., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 3608 Jefferson St., Kansas City, Mo.
- Mo. Stanley Shumway Kilbourne, Clergyman, Director Collegiate Education Gen. Bd. of Religious Education, 289 Fourth Ave., . New York, N. Y. Barl Peterman Mallory, Life Insurance, 511 People's Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 444 Diversey Parkway, Chicago, Ill.
- III.
- Milton Walter Moore, with Interstate Commission, Wells-Fargo Bldg., San Francisco, Cal. George Lyle Stanley, Merchant, Lyle, Minn.

 - *Edwin Arthur Tyler, Merchant, d. Mar., 1016.

 - 1916. Ralph Henry Waddell, Mortgage Broker, 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 320 Eighth Ave., Brookyln, N. Y. Pascal Harold Ware, Insurance and Real Estate. 610 Andrus Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 3547 Blaisdell Ave., Minne-apolis, Minn.

1904

- William George Anglim, Wholesale Mer-chant, Mem. Whaley & Anglim, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 775 Fairmount St.,

- chant, Mem. Whaley & Anglim, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 775 Fairmount St., St. Paul, Minn.
 Richard Delos Collins, Milling, with Windom Minn.
 Norton Henry Edwards, Horticulture, with H. M. Bradley Groves, Riverside, Cal.
 Archibald Ray Gibbons, Printing Co., 1638-40
 Wabash Are., S. Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1606 Estes Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Courtney Thomas Glass, Banker, with Deater Horton National Bk., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 3918 Whitman Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 165 35th Ave., N., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 165 35th Ave., N., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 165 35th Ave., N., Seattle, Wash.
 Benjamin George Hoerger, Real Estate, Faribault, Minn.
 Edward Eugene McCammon, U. S. Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, Washington, D. C.
 Walter Perry McGuire, Editor, Boy Scouts Publications, 200 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Jasmine St., Flushing, N. Y.

Roy Caswell Slocum, Milling, with Rus-sell-Miller Milling Co., Security Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.;/ Res. 4137 Aldrich Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn.

1005

- Fred Atkins Copelin, Automobile Business, Ford Motor Agency, Bismarck, N. D. Murray Taylor Davenport, Lawyer, 812-813 New York Life Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2442 Grand Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn. Harry Eldon Gerrish, Broker, Heating & Ventilating Equipment, Mem. Morgan-Gerrish Co., 822 Plymouth Bldg., Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 2009 Knox Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn. Walter William Lytzen, Mining Engin-eer, with Anaconda Copper Mining Co., Butte, Mont.; Res. Box 1375, Butte, Mont.
- Mont

- Butte, Mont.; Res. Box 1375, Butte, Mont.
 Ray Gifford Marshall, Newspaper Busi-ness, with The Minneapolis Journal, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 5125 Colfax Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Ralph Herbert Mitchell, Newspaper Busi-ness, with The Morning Oregonian, Portland, Ore.; Res. 525 N. E. 18th St., Portland, Ore.
 Henry B. O'Brien, Physician, Kenne-wick, Wash.
 Charles Pearsall Schouten, Casualty In-surance and Surety Bonds, with Fred L. Gray Co., Security Bidg., Minne-apolis, Minn.; Res. 2636 Colfax Ave. S. Minneapolis, Minn.
 Marion Craig Walston, Retail Lumber, with Empire Lumber Co., Ltd., 701 Canada Bidg., Winnipeg, Can.; Res. 265 Dromare Ave., Winnipeg, Can.

1006 .

- Elmer Ellsworth Adams, Engineer, with Great Northern Ry, Co., 310 King St. Sta., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 212 35th Ave., N., Seattle, Wash. Harvey Dwight Barnett, Dentist, 414 Wabash St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1803 Ashland Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Herbert John Charles, Lawyer, with Theo. Hamm Brewing Co., St. Paul, Minn. Joy Bronson Davis, with Liquid Carbonic Co., 319 Fifth Ave. S., Minneapolis, Min2.

- Minn.

- Minn.
 Max Howell Decker, Telephone Apparatus, Mfr. with Western Elec. Co., Haw-thorne Station, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 422
 N. Parkside Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Ned Easton, Bookkceper, with Easton & Masterman Pub., Stillwater, Minn.
 Fred Page Pellows, Secretary, with Cap-ital Trust Company, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 762 Osceola Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 Mark Delos Hawkins, Automobiles, with Hawkins Motor Car Co., 1130 Sprague Ave., Spokane, Wash.; Res. Spokane Hotel, Spokane, Wash.
 Myron Dustin Holcomb, Civil Engineer, with James O. Heyworth, 606 S.
 Michigan Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 724
- with James O. Heyworth, 666 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 724 S. Michigan Ave., Evanston, Ill. John Humphrey Maynard, Merchant, Waubay, S. D. Frederick Edward Wiesner, Civil Engin-eer, with Great Northern R. R. Great Falls, Mont.; Res. 112 13th St., S., Great Falls, Mont.
- Falls, Mont.

- Alexander Barclay, Physician and Surgeon,
- Cloquet, Minn. Lawrence Firkins Broughton, Pottach, Id. Lumber
- Pottach, Id. Percy Porter Brush, Lawyer, with Magill, McKenney & Brush, 828 Morgan Bldg., Portland, Ore. and Kelso, Wash.; Res. Kelso, Wash. *Harry H. Miller, d. April 16, 1913. Walter Hubbard Sprague, Manager, with Imperial Valley Oil & Cotton Co., El Centro, Cal. George Worden Yeoman, 1456 Capital Ave., St. Paul, Minn.

- Durant Barclay, Mining Engineer, with Oliver Mining Co., Coleraine, Minn. Georges de Sousa Canavarro, (Init. by Cornell), Forester, Smithsonian Inst., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1957 Biltmore St., Washington, D. C. Clifford Carleton Champine, Real Estate, with David P. Jones & Co., 236 Mc-Knight Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2515 Pleasant Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Walter Baldwin Crosby, Business Man-ager, "Montevideo Leader," Monte-video, Minn.

- ager, "Montevideo Leader," Monte-video, Minn. Edwin Gustav Eklund, Teacher, 57 W. 10th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Moorhead, Minn. Harry C. Lawton, Dentist, 949 Lowry Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1064 Lombard Ave., St. Paul, Minn. John Marco Lowe, Oil Business, with Midland Linseed Products Co., 259 Menonia Ave., Menonia, N. J. Frank J. Lowey, Pattern Maker, with Northern Pacific Ry. Co., Brainerd, Minn.; Res. 815 Ivey St., Brainerd, Minn. Minn.
- Charles Dana McGrew, Shoe Manufac-turer, with Shaft-Pierce Co., Faribault, Minn.

- turer, with Shaft-Pierce Co., Faribault, Minn.
 Walter Mallory, Lawyer, 805 Pioneer Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 826 Day-ton Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 826 Day-ton Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 *Vernon Bell Martin, Student, d. 1905.
 John Dunning Mereen, Electrical Eng., with C. A. Smith Lbr. and Mfg. Co., Marshfield, Ore.
 Clyde Wood Norton, Automobile Busi-ness, with Bingham & Norton, 857 Grand Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 775 Fairmount Ave., St. Paul, Minn, Res. 775 Fairmount Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 Adin Parker Tyler, Motorcycle Business, with Harley-Davidson Motorcycle Dealer, 019 Grove St., Boise, Id.; Res. 711 Ellis Ave., Boise, Id.
 George J. Ulrich, Hutchinson, Minn.
 Chester Sawyer Wilson, Lawyer, with Wil-son & Thoreen, 22 Lumberman's Ex-change Bldg., Stillwater, Minn.; Res. 623 S. Broadway, Stillwater, Minn.

1000

- Hamilton Broughton, Business, with Fullerton Kruger Lumber Co., 915 Lum-ber Exch., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 4304 Xerxes Ave., S., Minneapolis, E. S., Minneapolis, 4304 Minn. Ave.,
- Robert Allen Cone, Real Estate and In-surance, Mem. R. D. Cone & Co., Metro-politan Life Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.;

Res. 3046 3rd Ave. S., Minneapolis,

- Res. 3046 3rd Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Leroy Vernon Crandall, County Agent U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, County Court House, St. Joseph, Mo.; Res. 1913
 S. ath St., St. Joseph, Mo.; Res. 1913
 S. ath St., St. Joseph, Mo.; Res. 1913
 Gor, Nicollet Ave. and 1rth St., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 4228
 Linden
 Hills Blvd., Minneapolis, Minn.
 William Seymour Levings, Collection Ad-justments, with F. W. Dodge Co., 119
 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.
 Lynn Rood, Structural Engineer, with National Iron Co., W. Duluth, Minn.; Res. Olney St., W. Duluth, Minn.
 Walter Gustave Seeger, Refrigerator Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 652 Plum St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 652 Plum St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. Joseph Plum Wont.
 Bavid Richardson Woodcock. Clerk. with

- Mont.
- David Richardson Woodcock, Clerk. with Republic Tire Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 621 E. 32d St., Minneapolis, Minn.

1910

- Frank W. Adams, Dentist, 1415 Montana Blk., Billings, Mont.; Res. 724 N. 32d St., Billings, Mont. Frank Leon Bibb, Pianist, Accompanist, Coach, 819 Carnegie Hall, New York,
- William Roy Cammack, Creamery Busi-ness, with Creasent Creamery Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 161 Amherst, St. Paul, Minn.

- Minn.
 Stephen Alphonsus Donahoe, Physician, Sioux Falls, S. D.
 Hubert Aloysius Geraghty, Secretary, with Peyton Paper Co., Duluth, Minn.; Res. 2013 W. 3d St., Duluth, Minn.
 Philo Ernest Jones, Contractor, with Ben-der-Jones and Reed, Sidney, Mont.; Res. Box 561, Sidney, Mont.
 Bugene Mills McDermott, Advertising, with Northern Display Adv. Co., 408 8th Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 801 Irving Ave., N., Minneapolis, Minn. Arthur Mallory, Real Estate and Insur-ance, 809 Pioneer Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 826 Dayton Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
- Minn. Frank J. Murray, Judge Probate Court, London, O.; Res. 103 N. Oak St., Lon-
- London, O.; Res. 103 N. Oak St., Lon-don, O. Hugh James Pye, Banker, with Bank of Italy, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Hillcrest Apts., Ocean Pk., Cal. Arthur Sherburne, Salesman, Great Falla, Mont.; Res. Browning, Mont. Ward Allen Stanley, Rancher, with K. S. K. Livestock Co., Hot Springs, S. D. Lorenzo Maurice Williams, Manager, with American Adding Co. 2016

- American Adding Co., 2969 Harris St., Omaha, Neb.

- Edward Earl Bell, Architect, 312 Security Bank Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res-2655 Colfax Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. Hugh Brian Campbell, Lumber and Log-ging, with Tidewater Logging Co. 203 Savage-Schofield Bldg., Tacoma, Wash; Res. Ansonia Apts., Tacoma, Wash.



John Philip Carson, Jr., with Northern Electric Co., 313 Water St., Vancouver, B. C.

.

- Ernest Hamlin Carvel. Orchardist

- B: C. Hamlin Carvel, Orchardist Bridge, Mont.
 Frank Hanford Cox, Lawyer, Summer-field Blk, Cloquet, Minn.; Res. 33 S. Chestnut St., Cloquet, Minn.; Res. 33 S. Chestnut St., Cloquet, Minn.; Res. 33 S. Chestnut St., Cloquet, Minn.; Charles Leslie Gedney, Manufacturer of Pickles, with M. A. Gedney Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1474 Goodrich Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1474 Goodrich Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Charles Elliott Magraw, Investment Bank-ing, with F. E. Magraw, 6ao Globe Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 2067 Carter Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 2060 Geary St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 630 Geary St., San Francisco, Cal.; Charles Thomas Penn, (Init by Wiscon-sin), Stone Business, with Indiana Quar-ries, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 45 Ernescliffe Apts., Toronto, Ont.; Frank Reese, Manufacturer's Agent, Mem. Reese & Co., 554 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1960 Sheridan Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Gustav Robert Seeger, Refrigerator Manu-facturer, with Seeger Refrigerator Manu-facturer, with Seeger Refrigerator Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 823 Mound St., St. Paul, Minn.; Rudolph Paul Weisel, Salesman, with Standard Oil Co., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 5619 Latona Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res.

1012

- Charles Luther Ainsworth, Salesman, with Northern Lumber Co., Cloquet, Minn.; Res. D. U. House, Madison, Wis. Walter Frederick Beyer, Fire Insurance, with St. Paul Fire & Marine Insurance Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. Lake Elmo,
- Minn. Eugene Sharp Bibb, Lawyer, 910 Mc-Knight Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1200 W. Franklin Ave., Minneapolis,
- Minn. Guy Norman Bjorge, Mining Engineer and Geologist, with Old Dominion Copper Mining & Smelting Co., Globe, Ariz.; Res. Box 2434, Globe, Ariz. William Raymond Clymer, Consulting For-ester and Land Expert with Records-Buhler, 508 Pioneer Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 1626 Laurel Ave., St. Paul, Minn.

- Minn.; Res. 1020 Laurel Ave., St. Paul, Minn.
 John Kelley Egan, Advertising, with Brown & Bigelow, St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 710 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 710 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Gosph Benedict Estabrook, Civil Engin-cer, 800 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. University Club, Minne-apolis, Minn.
 Arthur Wesley Hodgman, Forester, 180 E. 4th St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 682 Holly Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 682 Holly Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Robert Wilton Hotchkiss, Investments, with Wells & Dickey Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Virginia Apts., 1775 Henne-pin Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Edward Hoffman Keating, Life Insurance, with Equitable Life Assurance Society, 412 Andrus Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1901 Penn Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. Minn.
- Harrison Hugh McCall, Traveling Sales-man, with Whaley & Anglin, St. Paul,

Minn.; Res. Swinford Apta., Minne-apolis, Minn. arren Wright Oram, Dentist, Badger, Warren

- Warren Wright Oram, Denust, Dauges, Minn.
 George Hunter Passmore, Publisher, with Frederick A. Stokes Co., 449 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 175 W. 73d St., New York, N. Y.
 Russell Henry Stafford, Clergyman, Morn-ingside and Open Door Congregational Churches, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2412 W. Lake of the Isles Blvd., Minne-apolis, Minn.
 William Leslie Taylor, Mining Engineer, with Oliver Iron Mining Co., Hibbing, Minn.; Res. 117 Cedar St., Hibbing, Minn.
- Minn. Robert Wilson, Education, with Univ. of Minn., Extension Dept., Morris, Minn.

1913

- Igra
 Clarence Avery Bush, Teacher, Flathead Co. High School, Kalispell, Mont; Res. 835 3d Ave., E., Kalispell, Mont.
 Henry J. Doermann, Y. M. C. A. Secre-tary, University of Minnesota, Minne-apolis, Minn,
 Harold Howard Heasley, Engineer Rail-road Valuation, ora Karpen Bldg., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. Cloquet, Minn.
 William Maurice Keating, Wholesale Seeds, with Northrup, King & Co., ao Henne-pin Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Twin Falls, Id.
 Morris Edwin Moore, Jr., Interior Decor-ator and Furnisher, Mem. Moore & Scriver, 808 Nicollet Ave., Minneapolis, Minneapolis, Minn.
 John Emmett Murray, Lawyer, Mem. Mur-ray & Gruber, Chehalis, Wash.
 Kenneth Allen Phelps, Physician, As-sistant at Johns Hopkins Hospital, Bal-timore, Md.
 Albert Giles Porter, Lawyer, Mem. Por-ter & Porter, Republic, Wash.

1014

- Hans Ernest Braasch, Dentist, 502 Pillbury Blk., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 4145 Garfield Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Bdward Arthur Cammack, Creamery Business, with Crescent Creamery Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 601 Goodrich Ave., St. Faul, Minn.
 Nels Christenson, (Init. by Marietta), Rancher, Dickinson. N D

- St. Paul, Minn. Nels Christenson, (Init. by Marietta), Rancher, Dickinson, N. D. Arnett Wells Lessile, Wholesale Paper, with The John Lessile Co., 301 5th St., S., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2124 Fre-mont Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. Herbert Ellis Turnquist, Joentist, Mem. C. H. & H. E. Turnquist, 506 Essex Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2418 Chicago Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Donald Wilson, Education, Mantorville, Minn.
- Minn.

- Harry Dean Campbell, Student; Res. 2934 Oakland Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. University Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.
- Edwin Narcisse Foque, Importer, 125 S. Broadway, Los Angeles, Cal.

- David Murray Giltinan, Student; Res. 217
 S. E. Harvard St., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Karl John Holzinger, Instructor, Kanaas University, Lawrence, Kan.; Res. 808
 Miliam Albin Johnson, Lumber, Cloquet Lumber Co., Cloquet, Minn.
 John Charaley McKinley, Teacher, Univ. of Minaesota, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2423 Irving Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.
 Carl Mannheimer, Student; Res. 565 Marshall Ave., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 921 University Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Arthur Henry Nobba, Dentist, 721 N. Snelling Ave., St. Faul, Minn.; Res. 921 University Ave., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Albert James Robertson, Business with
- Minn. Albert James Robertson, Business with Minn. Loan & Tr. Co., Minneapolis. Minneapolis, Minn. Alvin Eugene Scott, Cotton Broker, with D. Felder & Co., 301 Cotton Exchange, Dallas, Tex.; Res. 1820 Moser Ave., Dallas. Tex.
- D. Felder & Co., 301 Cotton Exchange, Dallas, Tex.; Res. 1820 Moser Ave., Dallas, Tex.; Res. 1820 Moser Ave., Paul Chase Thomas, Lawyer, 320 Gil-fillan Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 731 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Frank Birchard Toombs, Wire Manufac-turer, with Chicago Steel & Wire Co., 1123 W. 37th St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6825 Chappel Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Carl Robert Weinhagen, Manufacturer of Paper Boxes, with Charles Weinhagen Co., 480 Jackson St., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 361 Bates Ave., St. Paul, Minn.

George Lawrence Beach, Paving, with Kettle River Co., 1111 Plymouth Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1500 Harmon Pl, Minneapolis, Minn. Torfin Roy Bjorge, Student; Res. 1535 Wendell Tipton Burns, Student; Res. Munger Terrace, Duluth, Minn. Howard Eugene Cammack, Student, 601 Goodrich Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Daniel Robbins Croswell, Res. Brainerd, Minn.

Minn.

Minn.
Stanley James Harper, Student; Res. R. F. D. 3, Excelsior, Minn.
Gilbert Erskine Harris, Student; Res. 731 Osceola Ave., St. Paul. Minn.
Bert Irvin Packer, Res. Bowbells, N. D. John Reid Ritchie, Student; Res. 119 7th Ave., Spokane, Wash.
Sprague Pillsbury Townsend, Student; Res. 1800 Dupont Ave., S., Minne-apolis, Minn.
Harmon Hugh Watt, Lumber, with Colum-bia Lumber Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1611 Du Pont Ave. S., Minne-apolis, Minn. apolis, Minn.

1917

- Rolf Cirkler Aurness, Druggist, with Cir-cler Drug Co., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1937 Park Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn.
- Karl Eugene Blesser, Student; Res. Mil-bank, S. D. Edwin Hamilton Chapman, Student: Res. 3341 Holmes Ave., S. Minneapolis, 3341 Minn.
- Charles harles William Jacobs, Student; Res. 2223 Pleasant Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.
- Pranklin Petri, Student; Res. 1715 W. 31st St., Minneapolis, Minn. Stephen Quina, Student; Res. Minneapolis, Minn.
- Romaine Taylor, Student; Res. Minot,
- P. Romaine Jay. N. D. Philip Dora Tryon, Student: Res. Girard Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn. 1918 Student; Res. 2115

- Edward Luther Ainsworth, Lumberman's National Bank, Chippewa Falls, Wis.; Res. Chippewa Falls, Wis. Pierce Atwater, Student; Res. 2513 S. Humbolt Ave., Minneapolis, Minn, Bvan Falkland Cary, Student; Res. Chip-pewa Falls, Wis.

- pewa Falls, Wis. Kenneth Dickinson, Student; Res. 2730 Fremont Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn. George Nathaniel Hadden, Student; Res. 2645 Fremont Ave., S. Minneapolis, Miss Minn.
- Keen, Student; Res. Ave., S., Minneapolis, Harold Caladay Keen Laurel Ave., 1921 Minn.

- Minn. Harold Willard Mittelstaedt, Student; Res. Millbank, S. D. Herbert L. Montgomery, Student; Res. 608 W. 24th St., Minneapolis, Minn. Amos David Owen, Student; Res. 3132 5th Ave. S., Minneapolis, Minn. John Arthur Russell, Student; Res. 2733 Stevens Ave.; Minneapolis, Minn. Carrol T. Sherwin, Student; Res. Monti-cello, Minn. Arthur Tyra, Student; Res. soog Lyndale Ave. N., Minneapolis, Minn.

1010

- Gilbert Buffington, Student; Res. 1120 S. Third St., Stillwater, Minn. L. W. Donnelly, Student; Res. Anoka, Minn.
- Minn. Samuel George Mara, Student; Res. De-lano, Minn. Leon Jay Slade, Student; Res. 1033 River Rd., Minneapolis, Minn. Richard Tryon, Student; Res. 2115 Gir-ard Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.



University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Neb.

Established Dec. 9, 1898; 23 Classes; 182 Members.

1897

Harris Miller Benedict, Professor, Uni-versity of Cincinnati, Cincinnati, O.; Res. 554 Evanswood Pl., Cincinnati, O.

1808

*Thomas Dwight Lunn, Student, d. Sept.

- Alvin Augustus Miller, Manager of Railway & Lighting Division, Westinghouse Electric Mig. Co., 1400 Alaska Bidg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4522 6th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash. Noves, Automobile

1899

- Robert Dale Elliott, Professor, University of South Dakota, Vermilion, S. D. Frederick Henry Kuegle, Physician, Nich-olas Senn Hospital, Omaha, Neb.; Res. 2149 S. 33rd St., Omaha, Neb.; Res. Peter Henry Thomson, Professor, Grin-nell College, Grinnell, Ia.; Res. Min-den, Neb.

1900

eno Adolphus Magney, Disbursing Clerk, with Wells Fargo Express Co., 925 Central Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 324 Washington Dr., Los Angeles, Reno Cal

1001

- Bruce Willet Benedict, Director Shop Laboratories, University of Illinois, Champaign, Ill.; Res. 1011 S. 5th St., Champaign, Ill.; Res. 1011 S. 5th St., Rodney Waldo Bliss, Physician, Asst. Professor Medicine, Univ. of Neb., Lin-coln, Neb., 500 Brandeis Theater, Omaha, Neb. coln, Omaha, Neb.
- Omaha, Neb. Eugene Brookings, Lawyer, 728 Morgan Bid, Portland, Ore.; Res. 259 Glenn Ave., Portland, Ore.; Res. 259 Glenn Winford Lester Hall, General Agent Ne-braska Central Bidg. & Loan Ass'n, 1409 O St., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2025 S. 26th St., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2025 Arthur Thomas Strahorn, Field Agent, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Bureau of Soils, Washington, D. C. Charles LeCount Wray, Teacher, High School, Salt Lake City, U.; Res. Ches-ter Hotel, Salt Lake City, U.

1002

Samuel Dexter Clinton, Asst. Field En-gineer, Interstate Commerce Commis-sion, Wells Fargo Bldg., San Francisco, Cal

- mes Thomas Francy, Manufacturer, Secretary & Treasurer, The Bracken Co., 310 W. Ninth St., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 3065 Prospect Ave., Kansas City, Mo. James
- Mo.; Kes. 3003 A.C., City, Mo. Ernest Maxwell Heffner, Dentist 302 Kas-bach Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 3157 Meredith Ave., Omaha, Neb. Ray Orvin Hummell, Physician, Funke Bldg., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 3229 R. St., Lincoln, Neb. Lincoln, Neb. National Statement Statement Statement National Statement Statement Statement
- John Emory Lester, Manager, U. S. Hy-draulic Ram & Irrigation Co., National Realty Bilg., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 1412 N. Prospect St., Tacoma, Wash. Raymond Clark Pollard, Farmer, Nehawka, Nab.
- Neb.

*Edgar Leon Rhodes, d. July 13, 1904.

1903

- Clinton Marion Barr, Instructor in Pub-lic Schools, Milwaukee, Wis. Oliver Chambers, Physician, Rock Springs, Wyo. Alfred Wallacc Gainea, Retail Autos & Implements, Logan, Ia. Alexander Joseph Gibbons, Contractor, Mem. Gibbons Bros. & Reed, Kearns Bldg., Salt Lake City, U. Clyde Leslie Huff, Civil Engineer, Mo-dale, Ia. Frederic Maurer Lipp, Cashier First Na-tional Bank, Hardin, Mont. Charles Petersen, Merchant, Julesburg, Col.
- Col. Walter Byron Steen, Harness & Hard-ware, with Steen Mfg. Co., St. Paul,
- Neb.
- Sheldon Roscoe Wills, Advertising, with Wills Advertising Agency, San José, Cal.; Res. 755 Morse St., San José, Cal.

- Edgar Lyle Chambers, Office Equipment, 400 Ernest & Cranmer Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 1280 Logan St., Denver, Col.
- Col., Acs. 1800 Hogan Ch., Denven, Col. James Richard Cooper, Editor and Pub-lisher, with the Progress Printing Co., 419 East Ave., Holdrege, Neb.; Res. 916 West Ave., Holdrege, Neb. Philip John Harrison, Designing Engi-neer, 721 S. 19th St., Lincoln, Neb. Jacob Kanzler, Lawyer, 415 Railway Ex-change Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 1335 E. 31st St., Portland, Ore. Harry Hayes Kenagy, Teacher, Logan, N. Y. Charles Tyler Knapp, Investments, 304 Nebraska State Bldg., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2324 Washington St., Lincoln, Neb.

- Neb.
- Ave., Salt Lake City, U. John Ambrose Wilson, Ranchman, Stan-
- ford, Mont.

Malcolm Peter Campbell, Jewelry Sales-man, with Brock & Co., Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 1323 Burlington Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Harry Augustus Dildine, Jeweler, Kearn-cy, Neb. John Riddle Forsythe, Salesman, Tri-Sate Cale

ey, Neb. John Riddle Forsythe, Salesman, Tri-State Sales Co., Great Falls, Mont. Res. 506 Fifth Ave., Great Falls, Mont. Oy David Kile, Lumberman, Gering,

- Roy I Neb.
- Neb. Charles Napoleon Lussier, with J. W. Upper Co., American Bank Bidg., Se-attle, Wash.; Res. 313 18th Ave., Se-attle, Wash. Roy Allen McNown, Business with Bar-low Advertising Co., City National Bank Bidg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 3233 Cass St., Omaha, Neb. George Francis Nye, Travelling Sales-man, with G. W. Chase Mercantile Co., St. Joseph, Mo.; Res. Kearney, Neb. Julian Addison Follard, Division Mgr., with The Weyman-Bruton Co., 50 Un-ion Square, New York, N. Y.; Res. Salem, Neb.

- Salem, Neb. Edwin Roger Walton, Sales Engineer, with Allis Chalmers Mfg. Co., 1829 Ford Bldg., Detroit, Mich.

1006

Frank Axel Anderson, Lawyer, Holdrege, Neb.

- Neb.
 Richard John Clark, Ranchman, Mill-Brook, Wyo.
 Claude Asa Davis, Lawyer, Ord, Neb.
 Warren French Day, Civil Engineer, 1941 B St., Lincoln, Neb.
 James Arleigh Green, Consulting Engineer, 111 W. Monroe St., Chicago, III.; Res. Kenilworth, III.
 Edmund Herbert Hagensick, Electrical Engineer, with Omaha & Council Bluffs Rv. Co., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 4923 N. 27th St., Omaha, Neb.; Rest. 4923 N.
 John Logan Hershey, City Engineer, Beatrice, Neb.
 Yale Bryant Huffman, Banker, Merna, Neb.

- Yale Bryant Huffman, Banker, Merna, Neb. Alfred Helmer Lundin, Prosecuting At-torney, King County, 1116 Alaska Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 219 35th Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 219 35th Ave., Seattle, Wash. Homer Van Duyn Martin, Manufacturer of Paper Filing Devices, 1645 S. 25th St., Lincoln, Neb. Julian James Pollard, Farmer, Nehawka, Neb.

- Neb. Lucian Ambler Sheldon, Mechanical En-gineer, with General Electric Co., Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Res. 124 Furman St., Schenectady, N. Y. George McGregor Tunison, Lawyer, Mem. Jefferis & Tunison, 1211 Woodmen of the World Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 5115 Webster St., Omaha, Neb.

1907

Ray Wyo. Smith Hake, Ranchman, Buffalo,

- Guy Logan Heffner, Auditor, with Cudahy Packing Co., 111 W. Monroe St., Chicago, III; Res. 7748 S. Morgan St.,
- Chicago, Ill Walter Alfred Moser, Salesman, with Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co.,

.

- Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 8 Avondale Apts., Lake City, U. George Henry Quarsau, Electrical Coa-tractor, Jerome, Id. Howard Rufus Smead, 858 S. Hilliard St., Spokane, Wash.
- Boward Ratio Sintan of the Engineer, Spokane, Wash. Chester Kitch Smith, Bridge Engineer, with Spokane, Portland & Seattle R. R., Portland, Ore. Portland, Ore. 1008

- Ellis Roy Black, Automobile Salesman, with Schofield Auto Co., 40 E., 1st North St., Provo, U.; Res. 170 N. 1st East St., Provo, U. Wilhelm Bridges Bonekemper, Sales Mgr., with West Oregon Lumber Co., Linn-ton, Ore.; Res. 35 Fordham Apartments, Portland, Ore. Charles Apper Clark, Sales Mgr., with

- ton, Ore.; Res. 35 Fordham Apartments, Portland, Ore. Charles Abner Clark, Sales Mgr., with Beatrice Creamery Co., 1301 Court St., Beatrice, Neb. Raymond Hansen Findley, Roadway En-gineer, with Omaha & Council Bluffs St. Ry. Co., Omaha, Neb; Res. 3501 Kan-sas Ave., Omaha, Neb; Res. 3501 Kan-sas Ave., Omaha, Neb; Victor Grant Humphrey, Planter & Real Estate Dealer, Ocean Springs, Miss. Homer Sherman Stephens, Clarinda, Ia.; Res. 111 S. 17th St., Clarinda, Ia.; Res. 111 S. 17th St., Clarinda, Ia.; Res. 115, 17th St., Clarinda, Ia.; Melbeta, Neb.

- Neb.

1000

- Hal Edward Cornell, Div. Engr., Idaho State Highway Dept., Dietrich, Id.
 Arthur Edgren, County Engineer, 2045 Pepper Ave., Lincoln, Neb.
 Louis Paul Hagensick, Chief Clerk, with C. B. & O. Ry. Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2017 S. 78th St., Lincoln, Neb.; George Henry Hummell, General Mana-ger, with J. W. Collins Lumber Co., Bayside, Tex.
 Frank Arthur Jones, Bankers Realty Investment Co., 1702 Farnam St., Om-aha, Neb.; Res. 2565 Camden Ave., Omaha, Neb. Frank Arthur Jones, Bankers Realty Investment Co., 1702 Farnam St. Om-aha, Neb.; Res. 2563 Camden Ave., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 2563 Camden Ave., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 2563 Camden Ave., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 2563 Camden Ave., Onio & Colorado Smelting & Refining Co., 649 W. 2nd St., Salida, Col.
 John Willard Lundin, Clerk of District Court, Shoshone, Id.
 Victor Alphonse Lussier, Cashier, Miners & Merchants Savings Bank, Lead, S. D.
 Floyd Emerson Matson, Editor, with The Star Bulletin, Honolulu, Hawaii, James Henry Peterson, Jr., Tea Importer, Mem. J. H. Peterson & Co., 311 River St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1315 Leland Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1315 Leland Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Donnell Lawson Russell, Secretary, with R. A. Russell, Hazard, Neb.
 Nathan Harold Sears, Lumberman, Dal-las, S. D.
 Lisle Wertman Smith, Fruit Grower, Harry Lewis Swan, Connecticut Mutual Life Ins. Co., Monadnock Blk., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 631 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Frank Maraball Weller, Lumberman, Mem.

- Ī11.
- Frank Marshall Weller, Lumberman, Mem. Weller Bros., Ord, Neb.

1010

Rupert Hiram Bailey, Contractor, 741 Peyton Bldg., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 1914 E. Marion St., Seattle, Wash.

- <text><text><text><text><text><text>

IOII

- Carl Arthur Bumstead, Dentist, 207 Fraternity Bldg., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1810
 S. a3rd St., Lincoln, Neb.
 Sidney Morrison Collins, Lawyer, Medicine Hat, Canada
 George Davis Galloway, Lumberman, with C. A. Galloway Co., Holdrege, Neb.
 William Earl Hamilton, Rancher & Farmer, Earlham Farm, North Platte, Neb.
 James Huston Harpham, Harness & Saddlery Mfgr., Mem. Harpham Bros, Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1546 S. 22nd St., Lincoln, Neb.

- Lincoln, Neb. Henry Cook Hathaway, Pres. Hathaway Ice Cream Co., 2030 O St., Lincoln, Neb. Harry Ross Minor, Manager, California Dept. Redpath Bureau, 1301 Baker-Detwiler Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal. Alfred Case Munger, Lawyer, with Stout, Rose & Wells, Omaha, Neb.; Res. 1745 E St., Lincoln, Neb. Samuel Harvey Rathbone, Real Estate & Insurance, 220 Little Bldg., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 2025 Pepper Ave., Lincoln, Neb. Neb.
- Walter Clatus Weiss, Lawyer, Hebron,
- Neb. Leslie Andrew Welch, Lawyer, with Hack-ney & Lyons, Long Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 2716 Harrison St., Kansas City, Mo.

1915

- William LaVergne Bates, Ranchman, Lodgepole, Neb. John Alexander Christmas, Lawyer, Kem-
- Wyo.
- John Alexander Christmas, Lawyer, Kemmerer, Wyo.
 James Patterson Gibson, Business with The Frank Graves Sash, Door & Mill Co., 263 N. Ave., 19, Loa Angeles, Cal.; Res. 116 A Ave., 22, Los Angeles, Cal.
 Thomas Albert James, care of Natl. Bank, Lincoln, Neb.
 Warren Mahlon Miller, Physician, 2258 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.
 Richard Allen Russell, Lumberman, with Dierks Lumber & Coal Co., Hazard, Neb.

- Neb.
- Neb. John Kent Selleck, Illuminating Engineer, with National X-Ray Filter Co., 235 W. Jackson Bigd, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1812 Sherman Ave., Evanston, Ill. Frank Herbert Walter, Hetzel Music House, Harlan, Ia. Louis William Weaver, Jr., Supt. of Man-ual Training, City Schools, Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1604 R St., Lincoln, Neb.

1913

- 1913 Conard Mortimer Allen, Manager, with Atlas Newspaper Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 3236 T St., Lincoln, Neb. Arthur Galey Davis, Ensign, U. S. Navy. c/o Navy Dept., Washington, D. C. James Ernest Grimison, Manufacturers Representative Bradstreet Co., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 609 E. 9th St., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 609 E. 9th St., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 2404 S. 17th St., Lincoln, Neb. James Harold Mickey, Cashier, Osceola Bank, Osceola, Neb. James Harold Mickey, Cashier, Osceola Bank, Osceola, Neb. Donald Walter Miller, Dept. Store, Mem. Miller & Paine, Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1849 C St., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1849 C St., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1940 St., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 109 Union St., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 109 Union St., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 109 Union St., George Clinton Sheldon, Farmer & Mfgr. of Concrete Machinery, Nehawka, Neb. Franklin Rynaldo Willsey, with Bankers Realty Investment Co., Omaha, Neb.

- Don Earle Ahrens, Sales Dept., Western Electric Co., 609 E. 9th St., Kansas
- City, Mo. City, Mo. Clayton Farington Andrews, Medical Student, University of Penn., 3703 Wal-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. St. Paul, Neb.

- Neb. Roswell Haskell, Salesman, with Lansing Wheelbarrow Co.; Res. 609 E. 9th St., Kansas City, Mo. John Fremont Michie, Rancher, 835 S. Cutler St., Casper, Wyo. Leon Miller Nelson, Sales Dept., with Ford Motor Co., 1916 Harney St., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 5201 Underwood Ave., Omaha, Neb.; Sales Jone Miller James Albert Rodman, Lawyer, County Attorney, Kimball, Neb.

Leonard Paul Finley, 5020 Forrest Ave.,

Chicago, Ill. Albert August Hoppe, with Hoppe Hard-ware Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1504 Q St., Lincoln, Neb. Forrest Jennings Miller, Student, Res.

Sabetha, Kan. Grant Life Sandy, Farmer, Gretna, Neb. *Guy LaVern Stebbins, Student, d. Sept.

*Guy LaVern Stebbins, Student, d. Sept. 12, 1914.
Cloyd LaVerne Stewart, Lawyer, Mem. Corey & Stewart, Edgar, Neb. Samuel Clark Waugh, Mgr. Insurance Dept., First Trust Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1307 S. 23d St., Lincoln, Neb.
Will Wentworth, Salesman, with Lew Wentworth, Inc., 4011 Cummings St., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 5024 Davenport St., Omaha, Neb.
Bernard Galey Westover, Lawyer, Terminal Bldg., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Lincoln, Neb.

1016

Guy Cleveland Chambers, Lawyer, Funke Bldg., Lincoln, Neb. Victor Rupert Dacken, Student; Res. Harlan, Ia. Kent K. Kimball, Student; Res. 1268 S.

Harlan, 1a. Kent K. Kimball, Student; Kes. zoth St., Lincoln, Neb. Elmer Kingsholm Nelson, Civil Engineer, Medicine Bow, Wyo. Edward Joseph Shoemaker, Salesman; Res. Sidney, Neb. Clarence Thompson Spier, Lawyer; Res. 711 Faron St., St. Joseph, Mo. Louie Ernest Thomas, Jeweler; Res. Neb.

Hebron, Neb. Guy Landis Thompson, Pharmacist; Res. West Point, Neb. Richard Yoder Thompson, Medical Stud-ent; Res. West Point, Neb. Earl Shafer Young, Banker, Eden, Id. William Bruce Young, Student; Res. Om-abe. Neb. aha, Neb.

1917

Stewart Barnes Claar, 1st Natl. Bk., Lin-coln, Neb.; Res. 1720 M St., Lincoln, Neb.

Albert David Greenlee, Student; Res. Sidney, Neb.

- LeRoy James Harney, Student; Res. Wag-ner, S. D. Brnst Christian Herman Hoppe, Jr., Hoppe Hardware Co., Lincoln, Neb.; Res. 1504 Q St., Lincoln, Neb. Loyal Green Howey, Bank Clerk, Scotts Bluff, Neb.; Res. 1701 E St., Lincoln, Neb.
- Neb.

Cecil Fay Laverty, Student; Res. Burwell, Neb.

Frederick Snively Seacrest, with the "In-dependent Farmer," care of State Jour-nal, Lincoln, Neb.

1018

Rudolph Christian Fuchs, Student; Res.

- Stanton, Neb. Elmer Grabill, Student; Res. Sidney, Neb. Curtis Kimball, Student; Res. Lincoln, Neb.

- Neb. Griffith R. Owen, Student; Res. 109 Un-ion St., Johnstown, Pa. Chester Quay Thompson, Student; Res. West Point, Neb. Kenneth Levi Thompson, Medical Student, 4120 Dewey Avc., Omaha, Neb.; Res. West Point, Neb. Lloyd Mosler Tully, Student; Res. Alli-ance. Neb.

Lioya Mosier Tully, Student; Res. All-ance, Neb. Edward Meyers Weaver, Student; Res. 315 W. 14th St., Columbus, Neb. Raymond Paschal Westover, Medical Student, 4120 Dewey Ave., Omaha, Neb.; Res. Rushville, Neb.

- Homer Virgil Carson, Student; Res. St. Joseph, Mo.
 Clency Herman Hasbrouck, Student; Res. Idaho Falls, Id.
 Robert Lamb Haskell, Student; Res. Lin-coln, Neb.
 Alexander Rose Krause, Student; Res. West Point, Neb.
 Arthur Carl Loepp, Student; Res. Wag-ner, S. D.
 Robert Readinger Moodie, Student; Res. West Point, Neb.
 Robert St. Clair Wenger, Student; Res. Lincoln, Neb.
 Merrill Everett Williams, Student; Res. Ord, Neb. Homer Virgil Carson, Student; Res. St. Joseph, Mo.



New York University, New York, N. Y.

Established Dec. 19, 1865; 52 Classes; 398 Members.

1865

*Thomas Burnet, Clergyman (Presbyterian), d. Aug. 14, 1885.

1866

- Clergyman, h. Brevard, Chalmers Durand Chapman, C Presbyterian Church, Pastor N. C.
- *Samuel Bowne Duryea, Author and

- "Samuel Bowne Duryea, Author and Capitalist, d. June 7, 1892.
 Silvanus Gedney Keyser, Clergyman, Pas-tor M. E. Church, Stockport, N. Y.
 "Isaac Ferris Ludlam, Bank Cashier, d. July 22, 1875.
 "John Ogle, Jr., Theological Student, d. Apr. 17, 1869.
 "Henry Spellmeyer, Bishop (M. E. Church) d Mar 12, 1010.
- Church), d. Mar. 12, 1910.

1867

- David Benjamin Jutten, Clergyman (Baptist), d. May 10, 1913.
 James Ford Rhodes, Historian, 392 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.
 Frank Alphonao Wood, Missionary (Presbyterian), d. July 20, 1878.

1868

- John Love, Clergyman, Pastor First Bap-tist Church, 1222 Louden St., Logan, Philadelphia, Pa. William Leslie Ludlam, Banker (retired), Bank of New York, 48 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 301 Claremont Ave., Montclair, N. J. John Beekman Talmage, Lawyer (Retired). 320 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Soarsdale, N. Y.

1869

- *George Frederick Behringer, Clergyman (Lutheran), d. Mar. 31, 1909." Robert Walter Haskins, Clergyman, Pas-tor Congregational Church, Lynnfield, Mass.; Res. 97 Salem St., Reading, Mase Mass.
- Mass. *Charles Edward Hore, Chemist and Color Expert, d. Feb. 28, 1908. *Edward Selden Townsend Kennedy, Manufacturer, d. Mar. 10, 1903. *John Wellborn Root, Architect, d. Jan. 15, 1891. *Nelson Buell Sizer, Physician, d. Jan. 27, 1008

- 1008.
- James Carter Thomson, Insurance, 20 Exchange Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 82 Washington Pl., New York, N. Y.

1870

James Macdonald Denton, Clergyman, Pastor Presbyterian Church, Yaphank, N. Y.; Winter Address 33 Puntine St., Jamaica, N. Y. *John Reid, Clergyman, (Presbyterian), d. Dec. 18, 1904. *John Cornelius Van Deventer, Clergyman (Reformed Dutch), d. Nov. 8, 1892.

1871

- *Borden Parker Bowne, Professor, d. Apr. 1910.
- ¹, 1910.
 *Theodore. Frelinghuysen Burnham, Clergyman (Presbyterian), d. Apr. 27, 1910.
 Abram Samuel Issacs, Professor and Lecturer, New York University, Washington Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. 447 Ellison St., Paterson, N. J.
 *Henry Morton Reed, Clergyman (Episcopal), d. July 3, 1891.

1872

- William Henry Atwood, Civil Engineer, d. Sept. 4, 1890.
 Marcus Darius Buell, Professor, Boston Univefsity, School of Theology, 72 Mt. Vernon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. New-buryport, Mass.
- Vernon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. New-buryport, Mass. Maybury William Fleming, Editor and Writer, New Brighton, N. Y. *Herbert Augustus Loring, Clergyman (Congregational), d. Jan. 6, 1904. John Garrett Van Horne, Civil Engineer, 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Dallas Court, 144th St., and Broad-way, New York, N. Y.

1873

- Hans Stevenson Beattie, Lawyer (retired) and Ex-Surveyor of the Port of New York; Res. Cropsey and 23d Aves., Brooklyn, N. Y. *John Knox Brigham, Water Registrar,
- d. July 10, 1914. James Wilson Hillman, Chaplain, 16th Infantry, United States Army, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washing-ton, D. C.; Res. Presidio, San Fran-
- Adjulant General, O. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Presidio, San Francisco, Cal.
 *William Moore Hoff, Teacher and in Custom House Service, d. Jan. 20, 1999.
 *Richard Platt Messiter, Merchant and Bank President, d. Feb. 2, 1914.

- *James Harris Balston, Manufacturer, d.
- "James Harris Balston, Manuacturer, d. Nov. 16, 1915. Dept. Public Works, New York, N. Y. Res. 140 E. 150th St., New York, N. Y. Richard Ferris, Editor (of Card Sys-tem Encyclopedia), 17 E. 38th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 350 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y. Charles Joseph Hedrick, Lawyer, 606 F

- St. N. W., Washington, D. C.; Res. 3321 N. St. N. W., Washington, D. C.
 *William Morgan Medcalfe, U. S. Army Officer, d. Oct. 21, 1886.
 William Oscar Schwarzwaelder, Manufacturer, President, Wm. O. Schwarzwaelder & Co., manufacturers of office furniture, Chichester, N. Y. and 13 E. 16th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Chichester, N. Y.
 Alexander Stuart Duff Thomson, Advocate of Scottish Bar, Averly, Great Western Rd., Glascow, Scotland.

- Charles Butler Atkinson, Dentist. *Eugene Daniel Bagen, (Init. by Man-hattan), Teacher, d. Feb. 27, 1896. Lyman Sewall Linson, Merchant, Man-ager Morgan & Linson, (Cold storage and country produce), 37-30 Clinton St., Albion, N. Y.; Res. 9 West Ave., Albion, N. Y. Albion, N. Y. James Mills Riker, Fruit Grower, Oswego,
- Kan.

1877

Thomas Wilbur Henderson, Merchant, N. T. Swezey's Son & Co., wholesale flour, 224 Produce Exchange, New York, N. Y.; Res. 417 McDonough St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1878

- Adolos Allen, Clergyman (Presbyterian), Chaplain "Church of the Sea" in Sailors Home and Institute, 507 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hotel Marl-ton, 3 W. 8th St., New York, N. Y. William Rhodes Ballard, (Init. by Man-

- doite Presser Co., 1712 Chesnut Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 6439 Jefferson St., Germantown, Pa.
 DeLancy Carter, Physician, 118 E. 85th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Samuel Lispenard Cooper, Civil Engin-eer, Commissioner of Public Works, d. May 8, 1913.
 *William Charles Doscher, Real Estate, d. Apr. 30, 1912.
 Albert Warren Ferris, Physician, Ency-clopedia Editor, and Superintending Director, N. Y. State Reservation, Saratoga Springs, N. Y.
 William Augustus Howell, Civil Engin-eer, Engineer Streets and Highwavs, City Hall, Newark, N. J.; Res. 684 Parker St., Newark, N. J.; Robert Hamilton Taylor Marrenner, Civil Engineer, Concod, Cal.

- Robert Hamilton Taylor Marrenner, Civil Engineer, Concord, Cal.
 Warren Moore Oaborn, Consulting Engin-eer, McCormick Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5430 Cornell Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 William Henry Scudder, Clergyman (Re-formed Dutch), d. May 26, 1911.
 Gaylord Thompson, General Manager and Vice Pres. New Jersev & Pennsylvania Traction Co. and of Bucks County In-terurban R. R. Co., Trenton, N. J.; Res. 716 W. State St., Trenton, N. J.
 *James Duncan Turner, Real Estate, d. Dec. 15, 1912.

Ernest Lee Alexander, Dry Goods Clerk. James Demarest Ferria, Accountant with Lea and Febiger, medical publishers, 706 Sansom St., Philadelphia, Pa. 2218 Mt. Vernon St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1881

- *Cephas Brainerd, Jr., Lawyer, d. July
- Lepnas Bramera, J., Lawyer, 716
 La, 1898.
 Henry Hollister Dawson, Lawyer, 716
 Essex Bidg., Clinton St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 692 High St., Newark, N. J.
 *Luther Stewart Elmer, Lawyer and Asst. Chief Clerk, U. S. P. O. Dept., d. Mar.
- 15, 1009. Isaac Hamburger, Stenographer U. S. District Court, Valdez, Alaska. *William Henry Hillman, Clerk, d. Feb.
- 13, 1912. Horace Grant Underwood, Missionary and Professor, Clergyman (Reformed Dutch), Seoul, Korea.

1882

*Robert Eugene McIntyre, Clerk, d. Nov. 16, 1884.

1884

- John Dayton Biake, Clergyman, Pastor Presbyterian Church, Fauikland, Del. Charles Abbott Bush, Dentist, 126 Han-cock St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Prederick Melvin Crossett, President Wern Stone Paving Co., 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2105 Andrews Ave., University Heights, N. Y. *Charles Henry Leliman, Jr., Lawyer, d. Oct 5 1001

- Oct. 5, 1901. Lewis Bayles Paton, Professor, Hartford Theological Seminary, 1507 Broad St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 50 Forrest St., Hartford, Ct.
- Hartford, Ct.; Kes. 50 Forrest St., Hartford, Ct. homas Watters, Clergyman, Pastor Tabernacle Presbyterian Church, Euclid Ave. and Baum St., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 300 S. St. Clair St., Pittsburgh, Thomas Pa.

1885

- *Frederick Denison Brown, Student, d.
- Frederick Denison Brown, Stauent, -... Mar. 13, 1883.
 George Andrews Minasian, Lawyer, 132 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Herman Washington Wrage, Instru-mental Musician, d. Sept. 14, 1910.
- Instru-

- Joseph Harker Bryan, Physician, 221 Asbury Ave., Asbury Park, N. J.
 John Stanley Lyon. (Init. bv Colgate), Clergyman (Baptist) Chamber of Commerce, Holyoke, Mass.; Res. 229 Chestnut St., Holyoke, Mass. Science, Breident Roberts. Builder. President Roberts. Nash & Co., Builders, 10 Franklin Pl., Flushing, N. Y.; Res. 03 Amitv St., Flushing, N. Y.
 *Clarence Rex Sanford, Drug Salesman, d. June 1, 1913.

- June 1, 1913. Charles Cortland Wright, Bank Clerk (Re-tired), 251 Pelham Rd., New Rochelle, N. Y.



- <page-header><text><text><text><text><text><text><text>

- *Howard Chauncey Anderson, Lawyer, d.
- Frederick Lincoln Davis, Clergyman (Congregational), Librarian High School of Commerce, 155 W. 65th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 684 Leonard St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Henry Everett Schell, Salesman, Carbic Corporation, 52 Vanderbilt Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2181 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1880

- James Jay Finn (Init. by Colgate), Physician, Findley Lake, N. Y.
 Winthrop Gates, Clergyman (Presby-terian). d. Aug. 18, 1807.
 George Gurnee Seibert, Clergyman, Pas-tor Reformed Dutch Church, Owasco, N. Y.
 Arthur Lester Wolfe. College President (acting), Park College, Parkville, Mo.

1800

- Charles Predericks Clarke. Clergyman, Pastor, Fruitvale Ave. Cong. Church, Res. 1531 Fruitvale Ave., Oakland, Cal.
 John Christopher Judge, Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Belle Harbor, N. Y.
 *John Thomas Mahl, Civil Engineer and Director of Railroads, d. Mar. 30, 1901.

*Albert David Phillips, Civil Engineer, d. Apr. 28, 1910. *Frank Place Reynolds, Manufacturer, d.

- Wrank Place Keynolds, Manufacturer, d. Nov. 4, 1902.
 William Carpenter Reynolds, Manufac-turing stationer, Treasurer Stewart, Warren & Co., Inc., 129 Lafayette St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 279 Jeffer-son Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Joseph Cyrus Stedman, Physician, 7 Lake-ville Pl., Jamaica Plain, Mass.

1801

- Charles Giddings, Lawyer, Mem. Collins & Giddings, Great Barrington, Mass.; Res. Housatonic, Mass. Marx Edwin Harby, Lawyer, 31 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hunt-ington, N. Y. Bphriam Adolphus Karelsen, Lawyer, 87 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 170 W. 73d St., New York, N. Y.; George Alexander MacDonald, Lawyer, 40 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Essex County Country Club, West Orange, N. J. Charles Evans Morris, Physician and Surgeon, 72 Main St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. Hazelwood Manor, Forest Hills, Ct.
- Lincoln Pierce, Treasurer Kingwood Ouarries Co., 101 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.: Res. 140 W. 57th St., New York, N. Y. Walter Comfort Reddy, Civil Engineer and Lawyer, General Manager Gouley Valley Coal & Oil Co., Summersville, W. Va. Louis Occase Parat

- Valley Coal & Oil Co., Summersville, W. Va.
 Louis Oscar Rotenbach, Clergyman, Pastor Bethany Presbyterian Church, Mc. Donough St. and Howard Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Res. 525 Macon St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Rownsend Green Smith, Civil Engineer, Bellmore, N. Y.
 Charles Edward Travis, Lawyer oo Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 443 Magie St., Elizabeth, N. J.
 Harry Fuller Waite, Manufacturer X-ray Apparatus, Waite & Bartlett Mfg. Co., 32 W. 20th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Beechurst, Whitestone Landing, N. Y.
 Edmund Waring Wakelee, Lawyer, Mem. Wakelee, Thornall & Wright, 50 Church St., New York, N. J.; Res. Demarest, N. J.

- Charles Baker Augur, Real Estate and Loans, President McArthur-Augur Charles Baker Augur, Real Estate and Loans, President McArthur-Augur Land Co., President Musselshell Land & Farming Co., Albert Lea, Minn.; Res. 437 Lake Blvd., Albert Lea, Minn. Joseph Fulford Folsom. Clergyman. Pastor Third Presbyterian Church, S., Newark, N. J.; Res. 912 S. 16th St., Newark, N. J.
- Theodore Sherwood Hope, Advertising Manager "Elite Styles," o E. 37th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Ridgewood,
- William Louis Mathot. Lawyer, Deputy and Police Commissioner, New York City, d. Nov. 22, 1907.

- Arthur Cecil Perry, Jr., District Superintendent of Schools, New York, N. Y.; Res. 163 Macon St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 William Lloyd Roberts, Managing Editor, Advertising and Selling Magazine, 381 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1604 University Ave., New York, N. Y.; Robert Livingston Rudolph, Bishop, Re-formed Episcopal Church, and Professor in Reformed Episcopal Theological Seminary, 43d and Chestnut Sts., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 231 W. 51st St., New York, N. Y.
 Walter Sickels, Physician, soi Newtown Ave., Astoria, N. Y.
 Louis William Stotesbury (Init. by Rut-gers), Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Adjutant General State of New York, Albany N. Y.; Res. 154 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y.
 Oliver Cromwell Webster, United States Customs Appraiser, 641 Washington St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 117 Merkeley Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y.

Edward William Bryant, Author, 555 W. 156th St., New York, N. Y. *Edward Blackstone Hurst, Journalist,

- (Init by Lehigh). John William Hutchinson, Jr., Lawyer, 37 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 353 W. 57th St., New York, N. Y. *Julien Myer Isaacs, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 31, 1905. *Robert Roy McKee, Lawyer, d. July 5,
- 1902. Fermin Ferrer Martyn, Clergyman, Pas-tor First Baptist Church, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 1320 Clark Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
- Thornton Bancroft Penfield by Thornton Bancroft Penfield (Init. by Columbia), Clergyman, International Committee Y. M. C. A. Sccretary, 124
 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 36 Maple St., Englewood, N. J.
 Albert Pfaus, Clergyman, Pastor Pres-byterian Church, Lewiston, Mont.
 James Ernest Grant Yalden, Superin-tendent Baron de Hirsch Trade School, 222 E. 64th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Leonia, N. J. (Init.

1894

- 1894
 Theodore Bame Barringer, Jr., Physician and Professor Cornell University Medical School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 34
 W. Sath St., New York, N. Y.
 James Eddy Blake, Physician, 3 S. Fairview Ave., Roslindale, Mass.
 John Lewis Clark, Clergyman, Pastor Bushwick Ave. Congregational Church, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 47 Linden St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 45 Linden St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 269 E. 175th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 269 E. 175th St., New York, N. Y.; Samuel Jay Stiebel, Importer, Japanese Fan Co., 49 E. 21st St., New York, N. Y.
 John Francis Tucker, Lawyer and Di-

rector, 37 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. "Free Acres," Scotch Plains, Res. N. I.

1895

- Edward Johnson Abbott, Physician, Broadway, Fonda, N. Y. William Burr, Teacher, Suffern, N. Y. Henry Bergman Singer, Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 411 West End Ave., New York, N. Y. William Sydney Stevens, Teacher, DeWitt Clinton High School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 33 Greystone Park, Yonkers, N Y Res. 33 N Y.

1896

- Thomas Bellows Buffum (Init. by Am-herst), Physician, Walpole, N. H. *Theodore Cox, Banker, d. Apr. 2, 1908. Leandro Pedro Fernandez, Physician, 18 Elm St. Eau Claire, Mich. Howard Crosby Lithgow, Mason and Builder, 70 King St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 41 King St., New York, N. Y. William Seggie, Jr., Real Estate, 413 Lenox Ave., New York, N. Y. Morgan Robert Shafer, Machine Tools, Mem. M. R. Shafer & Co., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 570 W. 156th St., New York, N. Y. James Henry Shipley, Teacher, Curtis High School, New Brighton, S. I., N. Y.; Res. 453 W. 152d St., New York, N. Y.

1897

- Albert Arthur Anderson (Init. by Syra-cuse), Clergyman, Pastor Victory and Westbury M. E. Church, Cato, N. Y. Harry Prime Bissell, Bank Clerk, d. June 24, 1900. *Oswin Dickerson Carlson, Bank Clerk, d. Nagar 1980.
- d. Nov. 25, 1898. *Laurell Wesley Demeritt, Clergyman, d.

- d. Nov. 25, 1898.
 Laurell Wesley Demeritt, Clergyman, d. Feb. 1, 1901.
 John Wesley Glenk, Clergyman, Pastor M. E. church, Dolomi, Alaska.
 William Augustus Hudson, Electrical Engineer, Boston Edison Co., 1165 Massachusetts Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 5 Washburn Terrace, Brookline, Mass.
 Lewis Montefiore Isaaca, Lawyer, Mem. M. S. & I. S. Isaaca, s.2 William Lipman Levy, Lawyer, 160 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 46 W. 76th St, New York, N. Y.
 John Hall McKay, Capitalist, 47 Cedar St, New York, N. Y.
 John Hall McKay, Capitalist, 47 Cedar St, New York, N. Y.
 Kengo Moriya, Journalist (Init. by Syracuse), 604 McLean Ave, Yonkers, N. Y.
 Charles Frederick Napler, Jr., Auditor and Systematizer, 56 Hudson St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Auditor and Systematizer, 56 Hudson St., New York, N. J.

- Howard Edgar Carlson, Bank Clerk, Dun-lap, Cal. Harry Bernard Goldsmith, Silk Goods Manufacturer, Mem. Hess, Goldsmith & Co., 239 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 333 W. 76th St. New York, N. Y. Herbert Shotwell Guinn, Steamship



Agent, 80 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4109 7th Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Prancis Joseph McCourt, Physician, Betts Ave., Troy, N. Y. John Rice Pratt, Clergyman, Pastor First Congregational Church, Verona, N. J.

1800

Clarkson Alcott Disbrow, Civil Engineer, with "The Rail Joint Co.," 61 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. North Ave., New Rochelle, N. Y.
Charles Budd Hayes, Lawyer.
Samuel Deems McComb & Co., 56 Beaver St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Elting-ville, N. Y.
Nathaniel Parker Turner, Civil Engineer, Engineer of Highways, Marshall, Tex.
Charles Fuller Uhl, Lawyer, with Title Guarantee & Trust Co., 176 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 125 E. 24th St., New York, N. Y.
Edwin Carlton Woodward, Civil Engineer, eer, Arkansas City, Kans.

1000

- 1900 Herman Arnold Brecher, Manufacturer of Furs, 118 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hotel Berkeley, 170 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y. William Francis Gutherson, Physician, 37 Hamilton St., Paterson, N. J. Clarence Albert Holmes, Physician, 1165 Boston Rd., New York, N. Y.; Res. 100 Nork, N. Y.; Richard Taylor Lynch, Judge of City Court, 32 Chambers St., New York, N. Y. Richard Taylor Lynch, Judge of City Court, 32 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 100 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. John Derby Cornelius Mackey, Civil En-gineer, Asst. Engineer Bureau of Sewers, Borough of Queens, 51st St. and Hayes Ave., Corona, N. Y.; Res. 122 Main St., Port Washington, N. Y. Albert Campbell McMillan, Real Estate, 250 W. 106th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 936 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.; Albert Jefferson Mayell, Civil Engineer, Public Service Commission 202 Lafox
- N. Y. Albert Jefferson Mayell, Civil Engineer, Public Service Commission, 325 Lafay-ette St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 322 E. 198th St., New York, N. Y. Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 227 W. 131st St., New York, N. Y. Frederick Allen Wilkinson, Civil Engin-eer, Manager of Ice Factories, Santiago, Cuba; Res. Santiago, Cuba.

1001

- Roswell Sampson Bowlby, Teacher, High School, Morristown, N. J.
 Arthur Leighton Denchfield, Physician, Asheville, N. C.
 Charles Galwey, Teacher, Stoneleigh Court, Washington, D. C.
 John Francis O'Ryan, Major General of the National Guard, State of New York, Municipal Building, New York, N. Y.; Res. 640 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 Warren Hastings Young, Physician, (Init, by Amherst). Little Falls, N. J.
- Warren Hastings Young, Physician, (Init. by Amherst), Little Falls, N. J.

1003

- John Trevette Allen, Teacher, Manual Training School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 481 Sixth Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Benjamin Alvin Betts, Traveling Sales-man, Raleigh, N. C. Henry Dewitt Carey, Actor, Biograph Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. City Island, N. Y. Millard Fillmore Tompkins, Lawyer, 15 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 34 Midwood St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1003

- Thomas Byrnes Brogan, Civil Engineer, Bureau of Highways, 50 Court St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 567 Sixth St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 567 Sixth St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 567 Sixth St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Billis Fink, Lawyer, Judge of Probate, Donley Bldg., Winfield, Kans.; Res. 1612 Loomis St., Winfield, Kans. Everett Gill, Civil Engineer, with Edison Illuminating Co., Whitney Bldg., Detroit, Mich.

- Everett Gill, Civil Engineer, with Edison Illuminating Co., Whitney Bldg., Detroit, Mich.
 Harold Adolph Linke, Mining Engineer, Superintendent Shantsz Gold Mines, El Dorado, Cal.; Res. 401 Sixth St., Calu-met, Mich.
 William Henry Lyon, Civil Engineer, Realty Bldg., White Plains, N. Y. Res. 57 Waller Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
 Guy Robert Mabie, Chief Clerk, with St. Louis Iron Mountain & Southern R. R. Co., Wynne, Ark.
 William Henry Soosen, Civil Engineer, d. July 13, 1910.

- d. July 13, 1910. *George Mathias Trede, Civil Engineer, d.
- Feb. 2, 1008. Charles Francis Twidy, Civil Engineer, 425 Homestead Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y. Albert Louis Wilcox, Civil Engineer, with Pacific Gas & Elec. Co., 445 Sutter St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Martinez, San Cal.

- 1994
 Edward Anderberg, Civil Engineer, 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 334 Second St., New Brighton, S. I.
 Robert Edwin Denike, Electrical Contrac-tor, Secretary and Treasurer, Porsh Electric Co., 186 Lexington Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 20 Prospect St., Summit, N. J.
 Harry Baldwin Dodge, Mechanical Drafts-man, with Seagrave Co., 2075 S. High St. Columbus, O.; Res. 321 17th Ave., Columbus, O.; Res. 321 17th Ave., Columbus, O.; Res. 321 17th Ave., Columbus, O.
 Louis C. Frees Construction Co., Inc., 3020 Third Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 300 E. 162d St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Percy King, Surveyor, Queens Co. Topographical Bureau, City Hall, Long Island City, N. Y.; Res. 35 Ackroyd Ave., Jamaica, N. Y.
 Clarence Albert Leavitt, Lawyer, Secre-tary and Treasurer Stanwix Realty Co., Dolgeville, N. Y.
 Walter Clayton Leonard, Teacher, Public School No. 24, New York, N. Y.; James Lester Moran, Refrigerating En-

gineer, Johns-Manville Co., 41st St. and Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 21 Church St., White Plains, N. Y. Charles Alexander Morrison, Jr., Sales-man, American Sugar Refining Co., 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Rock-ville Center, N. Y. Frederick Avra Russell, Lawyer, Wool-worth Building, Orchard St., Tarrytown, N. Y.; Res. 143 Main St., Tarrytown, N. Y.

1905

- Robert Carleton Baker, Lawyer, 135 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 23 Myrtle Ave., Dover, N. J.
 Clarence Sandford Blake, Lawyer, Wolber & Blake, 786 Broad St, Newark, N. J.; Res. 700 Harrison Ave., Harrison, N. J.
 George Vreeland Halsey, Lawyer, 230 W. Ridgewood Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.; Res. 51 W. Franklin Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.; Res. 51 W. Franklin Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.; Res. 51 W. Franklin Ave., Ridgewood, N. J.; Rorales Rondeau Hardy, Manufacturer, of Thread, with T. Eaton Co., Ltd., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 68 Duggan Ave., Toronto, Ont.

- of Thread, with T. Eaton Co., Ltd., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 68 Duggan Ave., Toronto, Ont.
 Charles Raymond Hulsart, Civil Engin-eer, Board of Water Supply, Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2340 Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Howard Clark Nizon, Salesman, with Sus-quehanna Silk Mills, 18 W. 18th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 234 Edgecombe Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Thomas Thornton Reilley, Lawyer, Assem-blyman, 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 225 W. 137th St., New York, N. Y.
 Ralph Anthony Riesgo, Civil Engineer, with Chapman Valve Mig. Co., Indian Orchard, Mass.
 Theodore Gardner Robinson, Manufac-turer, Pres. and Treas. J. T. Robinson & Son, Cold Spring, N. Y.
 Bennett Seeley Rundle, Physician, Port Jervis, N. Y.
 Frederick Snyder, Physician and Surgeon, 44 Clinton Ave., Kingston, N. Y.
 Fred Montrose Tibbetts, Manufacturer, Vice-Pres. and Secretary J. T. Robin-son & Son, Cold Spring, N. Y.; Res. 216 Lorraine Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Ralph Edson Tibbetts, Lawyer, with Whipple, Sears & Ogden, 331 Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.
 Kirland Allen Wilson, Managing Editor "Daily Financial America." 40 Stone St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Scarsdale, N. Y. New N.Y.

1906

- George Harold Blake, Lawyer, Public Service Corporation, 80 Park Pl., Newark, N. J.; Res. 397 Turrell Ave., S. Orange, N. J.
 William Shipley Coffey, Lawyer, Assemblyman, First National Bank Bldg, Mt. Vernon, N. Y.; Res. Wittenburg Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
 Everett Burr Hedden, Civil Engineer, with Board of Public Works, South River, N. J.; Res. 96 Onawanpum St., White Plains, N. Y.
 Robert Van Amburg Hoffman, Manager "The Field Illustrated," 17 W. 42d St.,

- I FRATERNITY
 New York, N. Y.; Res. Westfield, N. J.
 Pierre Malcolm Hulsart, Civil Engineer, Board of Water Supply, 250 W. 54th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2340 Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Smith Carl Ketcham, Civil Engineer, with John Lowry, Jr., Builder, 8 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 210 Am-herst St., East Orange, N. J.
 James Wallace Laird. Business Manager, Palace Theatre, Tottenville, N. Y.; Res. 217 Center St., Tottenville, N. Y.; Res. 217 Center St., Tottenville, N. Y.; Res. 217 Center St., Tottenville, N. Y.; Rew York, N. Y.; Res. 544 W. 157th St., New York, N. Y.; Borough of the Bronx, 177th St. and 3d Ave., New York, N. Y.; Charles Phillp Madden, Civil Engineer, Public Service Commission, 29 E. 20th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 601 W. 136th St., New York, N. Y.; Prod Le Roy Nafis, Auto-tire Salesman, Enterprise Rubber Co., 110 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Congress Sq. Hotel, Portland, Me.
 Daniel Rogge, Contractor, 61st. St. and
- Boston, Mass.; Res. Congress Sq. Hotel, Portland, Me. Daniel Rogge, Contractor, 61st St. and 16th Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 3077 Perry Ave., New York, N. Y. Clarence Baker Tippett, Lawyer, 17 Mont-gomery St. Jersey City, N. J., And Dover, N. J.; Res. 828 Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y. Walter Williamson, Instructor, College of the City of New York, 130th St. and Convent Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 962 Anderson Ave., New York, N. Y.

1007

- Charles Minturn Baxter, Jr., Lawyer, 54 Boston Post Rd., W., Mamaroneck, N. Y.; Res. Cortland Ave., Mamaroneck, N. Y.
 Charles Harris Brotherton, with Western Electric Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Dover, N. J.
 Jay Rice Brown, Salesman, Chautauqua Supply Co., Valpariso, Ind.; Res. 11 W. Park St., Albion, N. Y.
 George Joseph Francis Carey, Civil En-gineer, Board of Water Supply, City of New York, Cornwall-on-Hudson, N. Y.
 Andrew Francis Chamberlain, Clergyman, Pastor Methodist Episcopal Church, Rye, N. Y.; Res. 94 Boston Post Rd., Rye, N. Yi
 Edmund Lindley Cocks, Mortgage Broker,

- Rye, N. Y.; Res. 94 Boston Post Rd., Rye, N. Y.
 Edmund Lindley Cocks, Mortgage Broker, Mem. Cocks & Downes, I Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 36 S. Seventh Ave., Rockaway Park, N. Y.
 Frank Stephenson Danforth (Init. by Technology), Private Scoretary to E. F. Danforth, Orient. N. Y.
 Miles Menander Dawson, Lawyer and Actuary, 141 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 135 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.
 Norman Chester Hill, Civil Engineer, Public Service Commission, 129 E, 138th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 906 Or-charles Milton Keefer, Superintendent Charles Milton Keefer, Superintendent Charity Organization Society's Industrial Bldg., 516 W. 38th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4 Roman Ave., Forest Hills, L. I., N. Y.

Digitized by Google

- Charles Edward Lillis, Teacher, Dickin-son High School, Jersey City, N. J.; Res. Park Ave. and Marshall St., Cald-
- Res. Park Ave. and Marsnall St., Catu-well, N. J. Rudolph Aloysius McGovern, Mining En-gineer, Caloric Co., 30 Broad St., New York, N. Y. and Avenida do Caes, 437, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, S. A.; Res. 6 Cosme Velho, Larangerras, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil.
- Janeiro, Brazil. Walter Leo McWilliams, Chief Clerk, El Paso Ice and Refrigerator Co., Virginia and Mills Sts., El Paso, Tex.; Res. 910 Ange St., El Paso, Tex.; Res. 910 Frederick Moore, Certified Public Ac-countant, with Gooding & Moore, Inc., Union National Bank Building, Colum-bia, S. C.; Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., Columbia, S. C. William Lenox Mullen, Civil Engineer.
- Columbia, S. C. William Lenox Mullen, Civil Engineer, 675 Bay St., Stapleton, N. Y.; Res. 73 Harrison St., Stapleton, N. Y. Milton Roderick Smith, Jr., Purchasing Agent for New Washington Improve-ment Co., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 5910 Greenwood Ave., Seattle, Wash. John Russell Van Horne, Civil Engineer and Lawyer, 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 W. 72d St., New York, N. Y.

- John, Y. Y.
 Jag8
 Sdy and State of the state

Marcelino Aragon, Jr., Mechanical Engin-eer, Highway Dept. Cuban Gov't. San-tiago, Cuba.

- Richard Blaine Dawson, Lawyer, Mem. Dawson & Wolff, 141 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 250 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y. Robert Morrison Ferns, Advertising, with Rogers, Peet Co., 842 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 346 Union Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y. *William Stuart Macdonald, Student, d. Mar. 6 1008
- John Edwin Terhune, Civil Engineer, U. S. Engineer's Office, 25 N. Pearl St., Al-bany, N. Y., 64 N. Allen St., Albany, N. Y.
- Daily, N. 1., of N. Alten St., Albany, N. Y.
 Albert Eugene Van Houten, U. S. Diplo-matic Service, U. S. Embassy, Berlin, Germany, care of State Department, Washington, D. C.; Res. 73 Cliff Ave., Yonkers, N. Y.
 Alexander Campbell Wiley, Advertising, with Erickson Advertising Co., 381 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1741 Sedgwick Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Lawrence White Wilson, Farmer and Con-tractor, Wilson Contracting Co., Inc., Staunton, Va.; Res. "Hillside," R. F. D. I, Stauton, Va.
 Paul Christian Wolff, Lawyer, Mem. Daw-son & Wolff, 141 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 217 Valentine Lane, Yonkers, N. Y.

1010

- Homer Culver Brown, Farmer and Dairy-man, R. F. D. a, Knowlesville, N. Y. Waldron DuMond, Fruit Grower, DuMond Brothers, Aarden Farm, Ulster Park,

- Waldron DuMond, Fruit Grower, DuMond Brothers, Aarden Parm, Ulster Park, N. Y.
 Julien John Durand, Farmer, Capitalist, Midvale, N. J.
 George Augustus Flynn, Insurance Sales-man, Mutual Benefit Life Ins. Co., Room 403, 135 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Dayton Kingsley Haight, Physician, 11 N. Broadway, White Plaina, N. Y.
 Matthew Francis Kieran, Coal and Masons' Materials, Merchant, Mem. Thomas Kieran's Sons, Arrietta St, Tompkinsville, N. Y.; Res. 96 Town-send Ave., Clifton, N. Y.
 Campbell Frederick George Norlin, Stu-dent, Western Reserve University Medi-cal School, Cleveland, O.; Res 1945 E. 66th St., Cleveland, O.
 Charles Edwin Norlin, Expert Accountant, with Price, Waterhouse & Co., 52 Wil-liam St., New York, N. Y.; Thomas Joseph Shanley, Jr., Proprietor of Restaurants; Res. 32 Riverside Dr., New York, N. Y.
 Daniel Joseph Sullivan, Civil Engineer, with F. H. Shaw, Lancaster, Pa.
 1011

IOII

- William Francis Brodhead, Physician and Surgeon, 462 W. 52d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 272 W. 119th St., New York, N. Y.
 Howard Blauvelt Cleaveland, Insurance, with American Mutual Compensation Insurance Co., 18 E. 41st St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 132 Lake Dr., Mountain Lakes, N. J.
 Edwin Wright Cooney, Lawyer, with

¹⁹⁰⁸

Geller Rolston & Horan, 22 Exchange Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y. N.

- N. Y. Cornelius Chester DuMond, Fruit Grower, Mem. DuMond Brothers, Aarden Farm, Ulster Park, N. Y. John Wilson Mace, Clergyman, Pastor Howard Ave. M. F. Church, New Haven, CL; Res. 75 Fourth St., New Haven,
- Ct.; Res. 75 Fourth St., New Haven, Ct.
 Herman Richard Maier, Civil Engineer, with Chile Exploration Co., Equitable Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 257 Decatur St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Keator Sanford, Insurance, Ameri-can Mutual Compensation Insurance Co., 618 University Blk., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 505 S. Crouse Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Gilbert Wesley Sherin, Salesman, Foreign Tool & Machinery Co., 122 E. 25th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 717 W. 177th St., New York, N. Y.
 George Gale Townsend, Jr., Civil Engin-eer, with Davis Coal & Ooke Co., Thomas, W. Va.
 Alexander Beggs Wilkie, Life Insurance, Travellers Insurance Co., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Selkirk, N. Y.
 George Albert Zimmermann, General Con-tractor, Mem. Jacob A. Zimmermann & Son, Inc., 18 E. 415t St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 10 W. 61st St., New York, N. Y.

1912

- Frederick Cook Ambrose, Clerk New York Trust Co., 26 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Park Hill, Yonkers,
- York Trust Co., 26 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Park Hill, Yonkers, N. Y.
 John Hilary Bouillon (Init. by Columbia), Lawyer, with Davis, Donohue, Thompson & Deitz, r Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 Convent Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 Convent Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 Convent Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 124 oth St., Corona, L. L., N. Y.
 Samuel Adams Coykendall, Jr., Insurance, Mem. S. A. Coykendall, Jr., Insurance, Mem. St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 128 Hancock St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Orlando Hayford Daniels. Teacher, High School, Greenwich, Ct.; Res. 160 Mason St., Greenwich, Ct.; Res. 160 Mason St., Greenwich, Ct.; Res. 160 Mason St., New York, N. Y.
 John Willis McCormack, Civil Engineer, with James Stewart & Co., Inc., 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 410 Broadway, Mechanicsville, N. Y.
 Edwin Campbell Moran, Farmer, William-con N. Y. Beg ac Church & Whitam.
- Edwin Campbell Moran, Farmer, William-son, N. Y.; Res. 21 Church St., White Plains, N. Y.
- Clarence Gilbert Norton, Civil Engineer, Public Service Commission, 325 Lafay-ette St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 819 W. 180th St., New York, N. Y.
- Warren James Taussig, Flour Broker, with Samuel Knighton & Son, Flour Produce Exchange, New York, N. Y. Res. 29 W. 184th St., New York, N. Y.
- Horace Horton Underwood, Instructor, University of Korea, Seoul, Korea.

1913

- 1913
 Anthony Frank Adrian, 606 W. 113th St., New York, N. Y.
 Roberto Augusto Andrade, Salesman, with General Fireproofing Co., Lonja del Comercio 428-429 Havana, Cuba; Res. Lima, Peru, S. A.
 Laurence Griffiths Decker, Milk, with Scheffield-Farms-Slawson-Decker Co., 524 W. 28th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 628 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Arthur Elder, Salesman, with Lord & Burnham Co., 1026 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 459 Meigs St., Rochester, N. Y.; William Henry Hamilton, Jr., Lawyer, with Schechter & Lotsch, Lawyers, 10 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 561 W. 147th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 561 W. 147th St., New York, N. Y.
- Res. 561 N. Y.

- aut, 22 Excitange F1, New York, N. Y.; Res. 561 W. 147th St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Jerome Moore, Engineering Con-tractor, with John Lowry, Jr., Builder, 8 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 600 W. 187th St., New York, N. Y.
 Albert Benjamin Nixon, Accountant, Museum of Natural History, Central Park, New York, N. Y.; Res. 3336 Uni-versity Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Elmer Ellsworth Odell, Dental Studen, University of Penn., Philadelphia, Pa., Res. 1404 Jessup P1, New York, N. Y.
 Raymond Mumford Seabury, Paper Manu-facturer, Holyoke Card & Paper Co., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 188 Florida St., Springfield, Mass.; New York, N. Y.
 John Washington Springer, Moving Pic-tures, Adelphi Theatre, Broadway and 80th St., New York, N. Y.; Jesse Stanton Thorne, Civil Engineer, building and engineering construction, with The Whitney Co., 55 Hansom PI, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1409 Vyse Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 239 W. 105th St., New York, N. Y.; Alexander Carareon Yule, Medical Stu-dent, Fordham University, New York, N. Y.

1914

- 1914 Paul Hayden Carruth, Artist, 1401 Jessup Ave., Highbridge, N. Y. Lawrence Webster Guild, Salesman, with Mulconroy Co., metallic hose, 150 Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 317 E. 21st St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Clarence Campbell Hunicke, Law (patent) with Russell Lord Tarbox, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Palisade, N. J. Wynne Ivan Jefferds, Civil Engineer, with Erie Railroad, 203 K. of C. Bildg., Youngstown, O.; Res. 11 Randolph PL, Ridgewood, N. J. Robert.Gray Scott, Contractor; Res. 155 W. rooth St., New York, N. Y. Bruce Robinson Silver, Instructor, Har-vard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Roxbury, N. Y. Ernest Gerald Wunderlich, Clerk, with W. Grace & Co., Bankers, 7 Han-over Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. 309 W. 90th St., New York, N. Y.

180

Digitized by Google

Harold King Young, Civil Engineer; Res. Ridge Rd., Yonkers, N. Y.

1915

- 1915 Arthur Roscoe Cornell, Farmer, Clinton Ave., Little Neck, L. I., N. Y. Theodore Albert von Glahn, Jr., Civil En-gineer, with Public Service Com., Equitable Bildg., New York, N. Y. Res. 221 Carroll St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Alfred Dudley Wade, Mechanical Engin-eer, with New Jersey Public Service Commission; Res. 55 W. Passaic Ave., Rutherford, N. J. Harold Phillips White, Railway Contrac-tor, with P. Welch, 404 Welton Bildg., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. 1406 Davie St. Vancouver, B. C. Louis Schemald Youngling, Civil Engin-eer, with Public Service Com., South Ferry Tunnels, New York, N. Y.; Res. 453 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y. 1016

1016

- Hugo Gaspar Campagnoli, with Guaranty Trust Co., 140 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 110 W. 183rd St., New York, N. Y. Louis Campagnoli, 4002 Dille Ave., S. E., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2089 F. 100th St., Cleveland, O. Philling Carlin, Student: Res. 601 W.

- Louis Campagnoli, 4002 Dille Ave., S. E., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.; Phillips Carlin, Student; Res. 601 W. 144th St., New York, N. Y.
 Roland Mann Ellis, Civil Engineer, with Town Engineer, Municipal Bildg., Mont-clair, N. J.; Res. 471 Chestnut St., Arlington, N. J.
 George Clare Freed, Student; Res. 707 Pennsylvania Ave., York, Pa.
 Wilbur Eitzen Freichs, Student; Res. 130 Underhill Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 James Joseph Aloysius Healy, Real Es-tate, H. L. Moxley & Co., 320 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 561 W. 1475t., New York, N. Y.; Edward Rudolph Koblenberger, Student; Res. 725 Newark Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.
 Donald Cameron McGeachin & Co., 20-24 W. 37th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Larch-mont Manor, N. Y.
 James Herbert Macmillan, Student, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.
 Stagar Riz, Farmer; Res. 530 W. 144th St., New York, N. Y.
 Res. 708 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Res. 708 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Raber Adard Schulte, Jr., Student; Res. 74 Bennont Ave., Jersey City, N. J.
 Gar Edgar Riz, Farmer; Res. 500 W. 144th St., New York, N. Y.
 Raber Macad Schulte, Jr., Student; Res. 708 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Raber Maugh. Student; Res. 174 Perry Ave., W. New Brighton, N. Y.
 Raberh White, with Public Service Gas Co., St. Pauls and James Aves., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 155 Belmont Ave., Jersey City, N. J.
 John Schenck Williamson, Student; Res. 800 Linden Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

- John Francis Burke, Brooklyn, N. 1.
 John Francis Burke, Jr., Student, New York College of Dentistry, E. 23d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 30 Jones St., Jersey City, N. J.
 Gerald Vincent Carroll, Student; Res. 154 Lexington Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Edward Singleton Cobb, Student; Res. 23 Kenwood St., Brookline, Mass.
 Charles Nathaniel Dezer, Jr., Res. 95 Knickerbocker Rd., Englewood, N. J.
 Edwin Herbert Eilert. Blumenberg Press,

318 W. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 608 W. 146th St., New York, N. Y. William Alfred Fash, Student; Res. 6 Louisa Pl., Weehawken, N. J. Henry Charles Kranichfeld, Student; Res. 286 Audubon Ave., New York, N. Y. Denis Wren Maloney, Student; Res. 14th St. on the Bay, Bayonne, N. J. Gordon Dickinson Muller, Chemist, with American Sugar Refining Co.; Res. 126 Clifton Pl., Jersey City, N. J. Andrew Charles Simmons, Student; Res. 2077 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. 1018

1918

- 2077 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y. 1918
 Alfonso Fernandez, Student; Res. 866 E. 156th St., New York, N. Y.
 John Henry Güntzer, Jr., Student; Res. Port Chester, N. Y.
 Howard Hand, Student; Res. 405 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Gerard John Hernon, Student. University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 451 S. Fourth Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich.
 George William Horre, Jr., Student, New York University Medical School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 960 E. Jersey St., Elizabeth, N. J.
 Alfred George Mohrman. Audtior. Navarre Hotel, 38th St. and 7th Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 415 E. 9th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 415 E. 9th St., New York, N. Y.
 Donald James Nightingale, Student, Cor-nell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 817 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
 James Walker Storey, Jr., Student; Res. 3 Elmcrest Terrace, Norwalk, Ct.
 Robert Erford Terwilliger, Accountant, with U. S. Printing & Lithograph Co., 91 N. Third St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Adrian Van Kampen, Jr., with Snyder Snap Button & Fastener Co., 22 Grand St., Hoboken, N. J.
 1919
 George Edward Anderson. Student: Res.

1010

George Edward Anderson, Student: Res. 373 Madison St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Benjamin Harrison Christopher. Jr., Stu-dent; Res. 1308 Chestaut St., Pine Bluff,

Ark.

- Ark. Harry Eugene Esterbrook. Student; Res. R. F. D. Newburgh, N. Y. Russell Walker Finch, Student: Res. 8 Van Zandt St., South Norwalk, Ct. Frank James Goff. Box 403 Bay View, Mich.; Res. 223 Chelsea Ave., Long Branch. N. J. Harold Tichenor Green. Student: Res.

- Branch, N. J.
 Harold Tichenor Green. Student: Res. 2543 Grand Ave., New York. N. Y.
 Louis John Klaes, Student: Res. 15 Terrell Ave., Rockville Centre, N. Y.
 Thomas Edward Manlv, Student: Res. 1914 Prospect Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Charles William Marlow, Student: Res. 385 Franklin Ave., Brooklvn, N. Y.
 Charles McDonald Matthews Student; Res. 2420 Grand Ave., New York, N. Y.
 George Washington Robbins. Student; Res. 200 W. 1324 Student; Res. 200 W. 1324 Student; Res. 200 W. 134th
 St. New York, N. Y.
 Alfred Martin Schmidt. Student; Res. 016 Castle Point Terrace, Hoboken, N. J.

NORTHWESTERN CHAPTER

Northwestern University, Evanston, Ill.

Established Feb. 18, 1880; 39 Classes; 292 Members.

1881

1

John Clarke Butcher, Missionary, Lahore, India.

*William Roswell Chamberlain, Lawyer, d. Oct. 6, 1909. seph Meek Cormack, Clergyman, De-

Joseph Meek troit, Fla. Apr. 1, 1899.

William Henry Huston, Government Official, d. Apr. 1, 1899. Nathan Clark Miller, Lawyer, Grand Junc-tion, Col. *Prederick Porter, Clergyman, d. Apr. 13.

1892.

1892. Polenus Hamilton Swift, Clergyman, Riverside M. E. Church, Riverside, Ill. Parker Stewart Webster, Lawyer, 701 Rec-tor Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3601 Pine Grove Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1882

Walter Allen Evans, Farmer, Plainfield,

*Nathan James Harkness, Clergyman, d.

Nathan James raises, Cons., Jones, Oct. 20, 1913.
 Robert Alexander McPherrin, Ice Manufacturer, with Berkeley Ice Works, Norfolk, Va.
 Peter Downey Middlekauff, Retired, 4808 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Robert Henry Pooley, Clergyman, 106 S. Madison Ave., LaGrange, Ill.

1883

- Olin Cady, Clergyman, (1 llebury), 2025 Sherman Henry Olin Cady, Clergyman, (Init. by Middlebury), 2025 Sherman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Alfred Ernest Hills, Cattle raising and rancher, Rand, Col.; Res. 1401 Jose-phine St., Denver, Col.
 *Arthur Charles Smith, Manufacturer, d. (Init. by an Ave.,
- Nov. 24, 1907.

1884

- Wilbur Fisk Atchison, Clergyman, 10717 Wood St., Morgan Park, Ill. Leon Edwin Bell, Dist. Supt. of Schools, Wallingford, Vt. James Arunah Clark, Physician, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2120 Millard Ave., Chicago, Ill. Nimrod Francis Jenkins, Clergyman, Hart, Mich.

Mich.

- Mich. Charles Griffin Plummer, Physician and Surgeon, 465 E. South Temple St., Salt Lake City, U. Charles Lincoln Rhodes, Proprietary Medicines, with The Viavi Co., 636-52 Pine St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2628 Benvenue Ave., Berkeley, Cal.

1885

*Owen Wheat Battey, Lawyer, d. Oct. 3, 1880.

- Frank Cook, Dry Goods, Mem. Cook & Wood, Geneseo, Ill. William Horton Foster, Author, Social Worker and Lecturer, 41 Huntington Ave., Boston, Mass. *Bugene Edward McDermott, College Pro-fessor, d. Feb. 28, 1008. Walter Bertram McOwan, Electrician, Yorkville, Ill. *George Frank Reynolds, Engineer, d. Jan. 10, 1801.

- 19, 1891. *Leonard Lawshe Skelton, Physician, d. Mar. 14, 1906.
 - 1886
- *Robert Isaac Fleming, Clergyman, d. Aug. 28, 1894.

1887

Hugh Dowling Atchison, Clergyman, 1141 Main St., Dubuque, Ia. *Charles Herbert Brand, Business, d. May

- ao, 1915. arvey Almon Harding, Clerk, 1739 Park Rd., 20, 1915.
 Harvey Almon Harding, Government Clerk, 1739 Park Rd., Washington, D. C.
 George Irwin Larash, Clergyman, 5120 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Benton Middlekauff, Lawyer and Dealer in Law Books, 950 W. Washington St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 *Frank Gibson Middlekauff, Manufacturer, d. May 30, 1009.

- d. May 30, 1909. *Edward Lester Minard, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 30, 1913.

1888

- Columbus Bradford, Clergyman and Au-thor, Kinderpost, Mo. Allison Franklin Clark, Clergyman, Mathematics Franklin Clark, Clergyman,

- Allison Franklin Clark, Clergyman, Methodist Episcopal Church, 106 S. Madison Ave, LaGrange, Ill.
 Charles Elijah Linebarger, Teacher, Lake View High School, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4315 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4315 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5t., Corvalis, Ore.; Res. 129 N. 27th St., Corvalis, Ore.; Arthur E. Pattison, Mem. Day & Hansen Security Co., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 421 Wrightwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 *Prank Washington Powell, Student, d. Nov. 16, 1888.

- John Quincy Adams, Secretary of Art Commission, Room 21, City Hall, New York, N. Y; Res. 48 Second Ave., New Brighton, N. Y.
 Forrest William Beers, Presbyterian Min-ister, South Amenia, N. Y.
 Fortest William Beers, Commission Mer-chant, 656 W. 63d St., Chicago, III.: Res. 5444 Lakewood Ave., Chicago, III. Samuel Silas Farley, Clergyman, Excel-sior, Minn.

- Gustav William Kuntsman, Real Estate, 109 N. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 140 N. Lockwood Ave., Chicao, Ill. Herbert Gilson Leonard, Clergyman, 3312 Third Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. Gustav

- William Arthur Burch, Secretary Pathescope of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 624 Colfax St., Evanston, Ill.
 Judson V. Clancy, Clergyman, 6 Dane St., Beverly, Mass.
 *Frederic Coe Demorest, College President, d. Feb. 4, 1015.
 Charles Morton Denny, Farm Lands, President, The Denny Land Co., 723
 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2867 Lake of Isles Blvd., Minneapolis, Minn. Res. 2867 La apolis. Minn.
- apolis, Minn. *Robert Hyde Holden, Newspaper Man, d.

- Robert Hyde Holden, Newspaper Man, u. May 12, 1905.
 Joseph Hastie Odgers, Clergyman, Rogers Park, Chicago, Ill.
 William Ross Parkes, Surgeon, Sheridan Rd. and Univ. PL., Evanston, Ill.
 Elvin Elias Scott, Asst. Auditor, with Equitable Life Assoc. Soc., 120 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 19 Addison Ave., Rutherford, N. J.

1801

- John Henry Haggerty, Student, d. May 1, 1891.
 Ray Clarkson Harker, Clergyman, 226 W. Monroe St., Phoenix, Ariz. Amary Sherman Haskina, Clergyman, 3809 N. Keeler Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Brman Jesse Ridgway, Publisher, Vice-president Butterick Co., Butterick Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. Montclair, N. J.
 Shelby Magoffin Singleton, Lawyer and Secretary, Citizens' Association of Chi-cago, 911 Hartford Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 522 Hill St., Wilmette, Ill.
 William Bradley Walrath, President Wm. B. Walrath Co., 1500 Title & Trust Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1918 Orring-ton Ave., Evanston, Ill.

1803

- *Alfred Wendell Burton, Clergyman, d. May 8, 1894.
 William Breen Doble, Clergyman, 2212 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 William Prentiss Drew, College Professor, Knox College, Galesburg, Ill.; Res. 142 Garfield Ave., Galesburg, Ill.
 James Stevenson Graham, Real Estate, 83 Westminster Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 *Edwin Herbert McMaster, Student, d. Feb. 2, 1800.

- Feb. 2, 1890. Albert Sherman Mason, Clergyman, Pat-
- Falvert Snerman masson, Clergyman, Pat-terson, Cal. George Lincoln Sackett, Supervising Prin-cipal of Schools, Oakland, Cal.; Res. 90 Montell St., Oakland, Cal. Hart Ray Sweeney, Business, Geneseo, 11
- TIL.
- Edward Homer Webb, Manufacturer's Representative, Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 1885 Sec-ond Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1803

Charles Sherman Aldrich, Horticulturist, R. F. D. No. 16, Fredonia, N. Y.

James Franklin Clancy, Clergyman, Sand-

- wich, Ill. George Elmer Cotter, care of Vernou Smith, 6606 Eberhart Ave., Chicago,

- Sinhi, 6000 Lotinat Iret, Chergoman.
 Charles W. Ferguson, Clergyman.
 Avery Richard Hayes, Lawyer, White Salmon, Wash.
 Wilbur Fisk Tomlinson, Clergyman, Platteville, Wis.
 Paul Anderson Tulleys, Banking and Real Estate, Farmer's and Merchant's State Bank, Bloomfield, Neb.
 Joseph Little Walker, Clergyman, 1020 Wabash Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6359 Stewart Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6359 Stewart Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Willis Edward Way. Clergyman, New Lenox, Ill.
 Horace Plummer Wilson, Physician, Whit-
- Lenox, Ill. Horace Plummer Wilson, Physician, Whit-tier, Cal.

1804

- William Benson Bonnifield, President First
- William Benson Bonnifield, President First National Bank, Ottumwa, Ia.; Res. 121
 N. Jefferson St., Ottumwa, Ia.
 John Wallace Dickey, Lumber Merchant, with Mount Adams Lumber Co., White Salmon, Wash.
 James Henry Dickson, Missionary, Am. Bd. of Foreign Missions, Boston, Mass.; Res. Tellippolai, Ceylon.
 Elimer Issac Goshen, Clergyman, Salt Lake City U

- Elmer Isaac Goshen, Clergyman, Salt Lake City, U.
 John Royal Lemon, Insurance, 2513 Brooklyn Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Howard Taylor Ricketta, Physician, d. May 3, 1910.
 Del Beveridge Thompson, Farmer, Natoma Farm, Hinsdale, Ill.; Res. 4001 Green-wood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Henry Bannister Wilkinson, Title Insur-ance, with Phoenix Title & Trust Co., 18 N. First Ave., Phoenix, Ariz.; Res. 520 N. Central Ave., Phoenix, Ariz.

1895

- Walter Simpson Asher, Lawyer, Mem. Asher & Johnstone, Spalding Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 860 E. Main St., Portland, Ore.; Res. 860 E. Main St., Jay Rogers Dickinson, Department Agent, with General Fire Extinguisher Co., Providence, R. I.; Res. 420 Angell St., Providence, R. I. Charles Hazzard, Physician, Osteopathy, 18 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 40 N. Fulton Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y. Daniel James Holmes, Auditor, Palatine, III.
- T11.
- John Calhoun Singleton, President Dearborn Duster Co., 552 W. Harrison St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 652 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Albert Wesley Skelsey, Physician and Surgeon, 620 Front, Fargo, N. D.; Res. 601 Fifth St. N., Fargo, N. D.
 Clarence Arthur Wells, Physician, Mussel-man Bldg., Quincy, Ill.; Res. 315 N. 24th St., Quincy, Ill.

1806

- lair Elwood Ames, Clergyman, The Church Federation of St. Louis, 624 New Bank of Commerce Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 6138 Simpson Ave., St. Louis. Clair Elwood Mo.
- Elmer Samuel Batterson, Secretary, The Postamper Co., New York Life Bldg.

Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4556 N. Paulina St., Chicago, Ill. bert Catherwood,

- Chicago, III. Robert Catherwood, Lawyer, 024 Mar-quette Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 4442 Grand Blvd., Chicago, III.; Res. 4442 Using Goldsmith Jones, President, Curtis Pub. Co. of Massachusetts, Boston, Mass.; Res. Malden, Mass. Allen Buckner Kanavel, Surgeon, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 5130 Kimbark Ave., Chicago, III. Charles Homer King, Lawyer, 225 Wash-ington St., Waukegan, III. Leo Haven Lowe, Editor, with Star Courier, Star Courier Bldg., Kewanee, III.; Res. 314 S. Tremont St., Kewanee, III.; T11

- 111.
 William Eugene Pew, 379 Jefferson St., Muskegon, Mich.
 Andrew Ellsha Puckrin, Journalism, N. Y. American, New York, N. Y.
 Francis Rivers Singleton, Publicity, 1107 American Bank Bldg. Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1773 14th Ave. S., Seattle, Wash.
 *George Shirley Tubbs, Capitalist, d. Jan. 21, 1007.
- 23. 1907.

1897

- Will Earnest Bennett, Clergyman, 310 S. Nevada Ave., Colorado Springs, Col.
 Clayton Darius Lee, First Vice-President, United States Press Associations, World Bidg., New York, N. Y.; Res. Ridgewood Rd., Maplewood, N. J.
 Edward Joseph Ridings, Clergyman, Pas-tor Howard Cong'tl Church, Oak Park, Ill.; Res. 1039 'Home Ave., Oak Park, Ill.;
- III.
- Charles Edgar Witter, Principal Bryan Hill School, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 6153 Berlin Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

1808

- Mark Winfield Cresap, Wholesale Clothing. Vice-President Hart, Schaffner & Marx, 36 S. Franklin St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Kenilworth, Ill. Merle Wilfred Janes, Lawyer, Seminole.
- Okla.
- Okta. Carl Sherman Lamb, Lawyer, With Pitts-burg Plate Glass Co., 1618 Frick Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 18 Trenton Ave., Edgawood, Pa. Edgar Grant Sisson, Editor, Cosmopolitan Magazine, 119 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 214 Valley Rd., Montclair, N. J.; George Horace Tomlinson, Asst. Cashier and Secretary, with State Bank of Evans-ton, Evanston, III.; Res. 2046 Sheridan Rd., Evanston, III.; Res. 2046 Sheridan Rd., Evanston, JI., Securities and Real Estate, 601-2 2d Natl. Bk. Bldg., Warren O.; Res. "Perkinswood," Warren, O.
- Warren, O.

1899

- George Ezra Cook, Publisher, with David C. Cook Pub. Co., Elgin, Ill.; Res. 70 Chapel St., Elgin, Ill. Karl David King, Manager Casualty In-surance Dept., with Fred S. James & Co., 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 914 Greenwood Ave., Wil-mette Ill mette, Ill.
- *Clarence Manly Thorne, Teacher, d. Dec. 29, 1914.

•

1000

- Robert Kingsley Crawford, Real Estate, Pres. The Ohio Land Co., 525 Akron Savings & Loan Bldg., Akron, O.; Res. 106 Hamilton Ave., Akron, O. William Clark Danforth, Physician, 1620 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill. Irwin Russell Hall, Furniture, with Besancon-Hall Furniture Co., 228 Pine Ave., Long Beach, Cal.; Res. 2812 Park BlVd., Long Beach, Cal. George Blake Knowlon, Merchant, 117-121 S. Broadway, Rochester, Minn.; Res. 220 S. Grove St., Rochester, Minn. Jesse Bell Porter, Physician, Fort Meyers, Fla.

- Fla.

1001

- Jesse Franklin Matteson, President, Gund-lach Advertising Co., 1321 People's Gas Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5049 Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill. Thomas Albion Stoddard, Physician, Fithrian Bldg., Santa Barbara, Cal.; Res. 1215 Anacpa St., Santa Barbara, Cal.

- Cal. Arthur Guy Terry, Assistant Professor, Northwestern University, Evanston, 11. Res. 1812 Hinman Ave., Evanston, 11" David Irwin Williams, Adjuster, with Marshall Field & Co., Wholesale, 219 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4655 Magnolia Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1902

- *Edward Hamilton Bazzett, Merchant, d.

- *Edward Hamilton Bazzett, Merchant, d. Aug. 18, 1915.
 Richard Wheeler Bunt, Dyer, 6 E. Division St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1254 Dearborn Ave., Chicago, III.
 Lesley Leyson Kennedy, Business, with Larkin Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 819 Forest Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Clarence Elliott Knowlton, Dry Goods, Rochester, Minn.; Res. 420 S. Dakota St. Rochester, Minn.
 Ralph De Leon Matteson, Lawyer, 331 Railway Exchange Bidg., Chicago, III.; Res. 6309 Woodlawn Ave., Chicago, III.
 John Henry Neville.
 Lucius LaVerne Parish. Manager Cleveland Office, with Field Richards & Co., 1021 Citizens Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1822 E. 86th St., Cleveland, O.
 Arthur Hensley Smith, Manufacturer, The Sweeper Cleaner Co., 202 S. Clark St., Chicago, III.; Res. 2853 N. Kedvale Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 2860 Lunt Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 2080 Lunt Ave.,

- Webster Harold Burke, Lawyer, Mem. Burke, Jackson & Burke, Room 1002-8 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1521 Chase Ave., Chicago, Ill. Fay Cooper Cole, Anthropologist, Field Museum of Natural History, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5522 Dorchester Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- T11
- George Woolston Egley, Garage, Onarga,



- Charles Byrd Elder, Lawyer, 703 Rector Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1320 Farwell Ave., Rogers Fark, Chicago, Ill. George Levant Harroun, Lawyer, Mem. Merritt & Harroun, 721 New York Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4558 Uni-versity Blvd., Seattle, Wash. Harry Edward Smoot, Lawyer, with Mac-Chesney & Becker, 30 N. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1228 Hinman Ave., Evanston, Ill. Evanston, Ill.
- Evanston, 11. Charles Edward Stahl, Sales Manager, with Connecticut Telephone & Electric Co., Meriden, Conn.; Res. 1801 Asbury Ave., Evanston, 111.
- Meriden, Conn.; Kcs. 1601 Asbut, Arrow, Evanston, Ill. Charles William Ward, Commercial Secre-tary, Chamber of Commerce, Battle Creek, Mich.; Res. 35 Frelinghuysen Ave., Battle Creek, Mich. Gilbert Haven Wynekoop, Physician and Surgeon, 4500 Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill. Walter Willard Wynekoop, Lawyer, d.
- Feb. 19, 1910.

- **Earle Clyde Anderson, Banker, with Red-lands National Bank, Redlands, Cal.;** Res. 525 W. Highland Ave., Redlands, Cal.
- Ralph Haney Burke, Engineer, with Sani-tary District, 919 S. Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 11234 Crescent Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- Chicago, Ill. Kenneth Howard Davenport, Lawyer, Creston, Ia.
- Everett Benson Williams, Physician, 4001 Perry St., Chicago, Ill.

1005

- Benjamin Franklin Brown, Teacher High School, Lansing, Mich.; Res. 1017 Or-chard St., Lansing, Mich. Wayne Ferris Browning, Department Man-ager, with Marshall Field & Co., 310 W. Madison St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1246 Columbia Ave., Chicago, Ill. Gilbert Haven Cady, Geologist, Illinois State Geological Survey, Urbana, Ill. John William Gannaway, Cashier, with Charleston State Bank, Charleston, Ill -Res. 6th and Harrison Sts., Charleston, Ill.
- T11.

- Res. oth and Harrison Sts., Charleston, Ill.
 Percy Porter Hinckley, Electrical En-with Conn. Tel. & Elec. Co., Meriden, Ct.: Res. 417 E. 45th St., Chicago, Ill
 Roy Elrod Howser, Lawyer, Mem. Frier-son & Howser, American Trust Bildy. Jonesboro, Ark.; Res. 1245 S. Madison St., Jonesboro, Ark.
 Thomas Marshall Kanavel, Sedgwick, Kan.
 William Garfield Riley, Salesman, with Hart, Schaffner & Marx, 36 S. Franklin St., Chicago, Ill., Res. 1326 Albion Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Marshall Anderson Smoot, Physician, 413 Hitchcock Bldg., Nashville, Tenn.
 Eliot Churchill Williams, Life Insurance, with Aetna Life Ins. Co., 901 Harris Trust Bildg., Chicago, Ill.
 Prank Davis Young.

1906

Robert Howard Lord, Instructor Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Westmorly, 22, Cambridge, Mass.

- Thomas Blake Scott, Lawyer, Mem. Hot-ten & Scott, Modesto, Cal.; Res. 1014 12th St., Modesto, Cal. John J. Slade, Commercial Traveler, 519 Chamber of Commerce, Chicago, 11.; Res. Palatine, Ill. Paul Sumner St. Clair, Lawyer, with Na-tional Fidelity & Casualty Co., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 2750 Davenport St., Omaha, Neb.

1007

- John Paul Gilbreth, Mining, Beatson Cop-per Co. LaTouche Island, Alaska. Herman Grosboll, Petersburg, Ill. Eimer John Schafer, Secretary, with Meeker Magner Co., Inc., 175 W. Jack-son Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1355 Hood Ave., Chicago, Ill. William Clay Smoot, Banker, Box 507 Clinton, Okla.

1008

*Thomas Carlyle Diven, Student, d. Feb. 28, 1907. Fletcher Barry Poole.

Miner Raymond Tillotson, Deputy Forest Supervisor of the Shasta National Por-est, U. S. Forest Service, Sisson, Cal.

1909

- Winfield Earl Baird, Bond Salesman, with Breed, Elliot & Harrison, 901-105 S. LaSalle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1264 N. Shore Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Edwin Winfield Day, Fire Insurance, with C. M. Bishop & Co., Insurance kx. Bldg., Chicago, Ill.
 Pierre Lionel Dorner, Chemist, Inter-national Harvester Co., Deering, 1. Res. 1264 North Shore Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- ĪÌĬ.

- III. Gerald Grattan Moore, Clergyman, Vicar of Trinity Church, Belvidere, III.; Res. 601 Pearl St., Belvidere, III. Leslie Hall Redelings, Physician, care of Mayo Clinic, Rochester, Minn. John Magann Shumway, Advertising Dept., with International Harvester Co., 606 S. Michigan Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 830 Judson Ave., Evanston, III. Harold Lyman Smoot, Banking, Peters-burg, III. Rex Weeks, Grocery, Grand Blyd, Groc-
- burg, Ill. Rex Weeks, Grocery, Grand Blvd. Groc-ery, 3005 Grand Blvd., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 814 14th Ave., Spokane, Wash.

- Winfield A. Beaver, Railroading, with Chicago, Milwaukee & St. Paul R. K. Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5033 Catalpa Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 William Gordon Berg, Lawyer, Mem. Berg & Thomson, 64 W. Randolph St., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 5737 W. Ohio St., Aus-tin, Chicago, Ill.
 Blaine. Jackson Brickwood, Lawyer, Con-sul of Venezuela, Mem. Brickwood & Brickwood, 811 Rector Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 126 N. Ashland Blvd., Chicago, Ill. I11.
- Robert Milton Brushingham, Prosecuting Attorney's Office, City of Chicago, City Hall, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3314 S Park Ave., Chicago, Ill.

Loring George Craymer, Salesman, Nash-ville, Tenn.

- Loring George Craymer, Salesman, Nashville, Tenn.
 Emil Sebo Ehmen, Salesman, with Marshall Field & Co., Wabash and Washington Sts., Chicago, III.; Res. 1233 Judson Ave., Evanston, III.
 Charles Willard Jackson, Advertising, Gundlach Advertising Co., 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 1233 Judson Ave., Evanston, III.
 Myron Robert Lugibihl, Professor, New Mexico State Normal School, Silver City, N. M.; Res. 1015 Santa Rita St., Silver City, N. M.
 George Hamilton Swift, Physician, River Forest, III.
- Forest, Ill.

1011

- Raymond Chambers, Graduate Student, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 322 Main St., Evanston, Ill. James D. Fellows, Burns, Ora. Edwin Albert Ichl, Banker, Cashier Ichl & Sons, Melvin, Ill. Jesse Irving Marsh, Salesman, with Hart Schaffner & Marx, 36 S. Franklin St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1233 Judson Ave., Evanston, Ill.
- Chicago, III.; Kei, 1233 Judson Ave., Evanston, III. Kenneth Aaron Peck, Engineer, Common-wealth Edison Co., 72 W. Adams St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1043 Estes Ave., Rogers Park, Chicago, III. *Louis Perry Rogers, Student, d. Dec. 1,

- Louis Perfy Rogers, Student, d. Dec. 1, 1909.
 Harry Earle Sweitzer, Advertising Man-ager, with Appleton Mig. Co., Batavia, Ill.; Res. Box 49, R. F. D. No. 5, Aurora, Ill.
 Walter Talmage Ward, Clergyman, Ross-ville, Kans.
 Frank George Young, Jr., Ladies' Ready-to-wear, Young's, 1704 Second Ave., Rock Island, Ill.; Res. 830 azd St., Rock Island, Ill.

1912

- Ivan J. Atwood, Lawyer, with Chicago City Railways, Chicago, Ill, Res. 5340 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Homer Harrison Clark, Stewart Warner Speedometer Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1828 Diversey Blvd., Evanston, Ill.
 Paul Raymond Franks, Teacher, High School, Pontiac, Ill.; Res. 632 E. Wash-ington St., Pontiac, Ill.
 Ployd James Julien, Farmer, R. F. D. 2, Delphi, Ind.
 Wallace Trescott Merrill, Teacher, Sioux City High School, Sioux City, Ia.; Res. 411 20th St., Sioux City, Ia.; Res. 417 20th St., Sioux City, Ia.; Res. 507 Oak St., Rockford, Ill.
 Orlo Dean Smith, Manufacturing, Boss Manufacturing Co., Kewanee, Ill.; Res. 730 S. Chestnut St., Kewanee, Ill.

IOIS

- Ephraim H. Atwood, Lawyer, with Chicago City Railways, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 140 West Oak St. Chicago, Ill. Arthur Dartnell Brant, Efficiency Ex-pert, with Hotpoint Electric Heating Co., 2240 Ogden Ave., Chicago, Ill. Res. 5744 Brantwood Ave., Chicago, Ill. William Freeman Galpin, Graduate Stu-dent, Yale University, 78 Lake Pl.,

- FRATERNITY
 New Haven, Ct.; Res. Muskegon, Mich. Ellwood Griscom, Jr., Instructor, University of Texas, Box rog Univ. Sta., Austin, Tex.; Res. 705 W. 24th St., Austin, Tex.
 John Donald Hicks, Assistant, University of Wisconsin, 1019 University Ave., Madison, Wis.; Res. Douglas, Wyo.
 Leighton Samuel Kerge, Real Estate, Salina Realty Co., Salina, Kan.; Res. 141 S. Seventh St., Salina, Kan.
 Theodore Henry Krumwiede, Real Estate, 33 N. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 133 Judson Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Harry Carl Marka, Sales Dept., with Illinois Steel Co., 208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 3906 N: Seeley Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 George Seymour McCullough, Civil En-gineer, Gypsum Fireproohng Co., 205 W. Monroe St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2140 Sherman Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Winslow Henry Randall, Salesman, with Shaw Walker Co., Muskegon, Mich.; Res. 15238 Centre Ave., Harvey, Ill.
 Arthur Balentine Shenk, Civil Engineer, with Federal Cement Title Co., Ham-mond, Ind.; Res. Monticello, Ind.
 Percy Hammond Walak, Fire Insurance, with Marah & McLennan, 2037 Insur-ance Exchange, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 313 Wrightwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Charence Beryl Werta, Advertising, with J. S. Morey Co., Denver, Col.

- Thomas Howard Annett, Director of Dept. of Music, Epworth Seminary, Epworth, Ia.
- Karl Sawtelle Betta, Teacher, 501 E. St., Iola, Kan.; Res. 3619 Olive St., Kansas City, Kan. Clayton Winthrop Chandler, Farmer, Kel-
- Clayton Winthrop Chandler, Farmer, Kel-lerton, Iz. William Osman DeSouchet, Law Student, Northwestern University, Lake and Dearborn Sts., Chicago, III, Res. 2332 W. Monroe St., Chicago, III, Nathan James Harkness, Jr., care of Brunswick Balke-Collandar Co., Chi-cago, III. Charles A. Inkster, Grain Dealer, Melvin
- Charles A. Inkster, Grain Dealer, Melvin, 111.

- Charles A. Inkster, Grain Dealer, Melvin, III.
 MacEmerson McCosh, Medical Student, Chicago University, Chicago, III.; Res. 6047 Ellis Ave., Chicago, III.;
 John Elliot Moschel, Grain Dealer, Mem. Moschel & Robbins, Washburn, III.
 Howard Felz Pratt, Advertising, with G. Logan Payne Co., 748 Marquette Bldg., Chicago, III.; Res. 1648 Greenleaf Ave., Rogers Park, Chicago, III.
 Vincent Merrifield Reed, Salesman, with Marshall Field & Co., 310 W. Madison St., Chicago, III.; Res. 4343 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 4343 Kenmore Ave., Chicago, III.
 Walter William Schuett, Real Estate, with John C. Schuett, Evanston, III.; John Colwell Scott, Medical Student. Northwestern University, Lake and Dearborn Sts., Chicago, III.; Res. 2514 Prairie Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 2514 Prairie Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 3853 N. Kedvale Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 3853 N. Kedvale Ave., Chicago, III.

186



Merle Leslie Wright, Instructor, North-western Univ., Evanston, Ill.; Res. 1923 Orrington Ave., Evanston, Ill.

1015

- 1915 Wayne E. Beddow, Banker, Cashier Citizens' State Bank, Waukon, Ia. Fred Keegan Bollman, Lyceum Represen-tative, Mutual Lyceum Bureau, 910 Steinway Hall, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 708 S. Adams St., Marion, Ind. Arthur Courtenay Burch, Vice-President, Pathescope, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 618 Colfax St., Evanston, Ill. Donaid Raymond Clancy, Sandwich, Ill. Charles Garr Claypool, Real Estate and In-surance, Marshall, Ill. Kenneth Wayne Murphy, Editor, with Accetylene Journal Fublishing Co., 440 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 923 LaFayette Parkway, Chicago, Ill. Raymond Thoraberg Nelson, Michigan In-spection Bureau, 312 Assn. of Com-merce, Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 3333 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill. Lyle Haven Smith, Student, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich; Res. 1331 Hill St., Ann Arbor, Mich.

1016

- 1916
 Ralph True Allison, Advertising, with Hotpoint Electric Heating Co., 2240
 Ogden Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Arling-ton Heights, Ill.
 Prank Joseph Cella, Student, Chicago Col-lege of Medicine and Surgery, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 121 S. Central Park Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Blaine Thomas Davidson, Law Student, University of Illinois, Urbana, Ill.; Res. 600 S. Busey Ave., Urbana, Ill.
 George Gleasman Doble, Student; Res. 2212 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Wilbert Carl Keiser, Student; Res. 2212 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill.
 Robert Sackett Martin, Teacher, Room 536, Fallon, Nev.
 William Frederick Meyer, Jr., Newspaper Business, Arlington Heights, Ill.
 Robert Neville, Ir., Osco, Ill.
 George Fred Schneberger, Student; Res. Arlington Heights, Ill.
 Leslie George White, Student, Chicago Dental College, Chicago, Ill.; Res.
 1917

1917

- Emerit Maurice Anson, Student; Res. 523 Pleasant St., Kewanee, Ill. Harold Paul Carson, Student; Res. Olney,
- III.

- III. Charles Isaac Graham, Student; Res. 823 18th St., Sioux City, Ia. Joseph Taylor Grant, Student; Res. 424 Hamilton St., Evanston, Ill. George Curtis Harlan, Student; Res. 427 Walnut St., Trinidad, Col. Herbert Charles Loth, Student; Res. 7225 Princeton Ave., Chicago, Ill. Bugene Davis McLaughlin, Student; Res. 115 N. Perry Ave., Peoria, Ill.

- Robert Frank Miehle, Jr., Student; Res. 4718 Sheridan Rd., Chicago, Ill. Amer Cook Patterson, Cost Dept., with Cyclone Fence Co., Waukegan, Ill. Res. 318 Cory Ave., Waukegan, Ill. Maurice Day Penney, Student; Res. Osage,
- Marshall Everett Prindle, Business, with Prindle Transfer Co., Beloit, Wis.; Res. 1036 Harrison St., Beloit, Wis. Lloyd James, Taylor, Student; Res.
- Io30 Hafrison St., Beloit, Wis.
 Lloyd James Taylor, Student; Res.
 Libertyville, Ill.
 Francis Eugene Wright, Commercial Clerk, with Chicago Telephone Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1218 Lunt Ave., Rogers Park, Chicago, Ill.

1918

- Frank H. Alt, Jr., Student; Res. 1528 Farwell St., Chicago, Ill. Gilbert William Bach, Student; Res. 4716 W. Winchester Ave., Chicago, Ill. Reuben Reuel Bennett, Student; Res. 4304 N. Paulina St., Chicago, Ill. Roy Elwin Crowder, Student; Res. Elk Point, S. D. Harry Adelbert Dean, Jr., Student; Res. Crystal Lake Ill.

- Crystal Lake, III. William Segrue Doble, Student; Res. 2212 Ridge Ave., Evanston, III. James Donald Fiser, Student; Res.

- Rioge Aver, Student; Malinta, O. Malinta, O. William Henry Fuller, Student; Res. 4526 Ravenswood Ave., Chicago, Ill. Harlan Gantt Greenfield, Student; Res. 564 Winthrop Ave., Chicago, Ill. Phillip Walter Heal, Student; Res. Gas City. Ind.

- Phillip Walter Heal, Student; Res. Gas-City, Ind.
 Mark Worden Lowell, Student; Res. 1631 Farwell Ave., Chicago, III.
 John J. McCarthy, Student; Res. 8004 Aba St., Chicago, III.
 Joyce Ten Eyck Sheridan, Student; Res. Evanston, III.
 Lloyd William Thompson, with Jordan Motor Car Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1033 E. 148th St., Cleveland, O.
 Laurence Stiness Tilden, Student; Res. 325 Greenwood Blvd. Evanston, III.
 Minor Frederick Williamson, Student; Res. 806 La Salle St., Racine, Wis.

- Arthur Haynes Felz, Student; Res. 112 E. Main St., Valparaiso, Ind. Lawrence William Inkster, Student; Res.

- Lawrence William Inkster, Student; Res. Herscher, Ill. George Leland Nichols, Student; Res. 409 6th Ave., LaGrange, Ill. Philip Rinn Pattison, Student; Res. 421 Wrightwood Ave., Chicago, Ill. Kingsley Louis Rice, Student; Res. 518 Central Ave., Wilmette, Ill. George Adelbert Shaw, Student; Res. 1609 Rucker Ave., Everett, Wash. Frank Vern Cook Silver, Student; Res. 611 Barry Ave., Chicago, Ill. Charles Edward Stube, Student; Res. 1839 Greenleaf St., Chicago, Ill. Robert Horey Tinsman, Student; Res. Kenilworth, Ill.

OHIO STATE CHAPTER

Ohio State University, Columbus, Ohio.

Established Dec. 9, 1904; 18 Classes; 162 Members.

1001

- 1901 Harry E. Cameron, Structural Steel En-gineer, with The American Bridge Co., Frick Bldg, Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 608 Park Rd., Ambridge, Pa. Leroy Hager, Ice and Coal, with Piqua Ice and Coal Co., Piqua, O.; Res. 733 N. Wayne St., Piqua, O. Rudolph Hirsch, Chemist and Buyer, with The Ridenour Baker Grocery Co., Sta-tion A., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 24 F. Concord Ave., Kansas City, Mo. Albert Arthur Miller, General Roadmaster, St. Louis Iron Mountain and S. Ry., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 607 N. Main St., Poplar Bluffs, Mo. Ralph Charles Miller, Division Engineer, with the Pennsylvania R. R. Co., Sum-mit St., Office, Toledo, O.; Res. 2450 Hollywood Ave., Toledo, O. Allen Thurman Williamson, (Init. by Marietta), Lawyer, Meigs Buildi Marietta, O.; Res. 324 2d St., Marietta, O.

1902

- Homer Zurmehly Bostwick, Lawyer and City Justice, 55 E. State St., Columbus, O.; Res. 181 13th Ave., Columbus, O.
 Walter Austin Hull, National Bureau of Standards, 40th and Butler Station, Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 619 Worth St., E. E., Pittsburg, Pa.
 Frank Wilbert Schwab, Iron Fittings, with The James B. Clow & Sons, New-comerstown, O.; Res. Coshocton, O.
 James Altrus Stocker, Chief Engineer, with Toledo & Ohio Central R. R. Co., Columbus, O.; Res. 156 12th Ave., Columbus, O.

1903

- John R. Chamberlain, Commissioner of State Highway Committee, Columbus, O.; Res. 1462 Worthington Ave., Columbus, O. Prank Harwood Miesse, Advertising and Management, 310 W. 106th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 615 W. 106th St., New York, N. Y. Max Morse, Instructor at University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1408 N. Washington Ave., Madison, Wis. Clyde Carlton Porter, Lawyer, Mem. Watson & Porter, 1132 Court St., Tiffin, O.; Res. 106 Main St., Tiffin, O.

- O.
- O. James Glossbrenner Sanders, Professor and State Entomologist, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis. Robert Browning Sosman, Physicist, with Physical Laboratory, Carnegie In-stitution, Washington, D. C.; Res. 2942 Newark St., Washington, D. C.

1004

- Carl Peter Leibold, with Ohio Brass Co., Mansfield, O.; Res. 229 W. 11th Ave., Columbus, O. Roy Donaldson McClure, Physician, The Henry Ford Hospital, Detroit, Mich. Clarence Githens McChereson, Physician, Corner of Detroit and 3d Sts., Xenia, O.; Res. 16 W. Third St., Xenia, O. James Reed Marker, Civil Engineer, Chief Engineer for The Ohio Paving Brick Manufacturers Association, 311 Hartman Bldz., Columbus, O.
- Brick Manufacturers Association, 311 Hartman Bldg., Columbus, O. Frederick Cookman Nesbitt, Electrical En-gineer, with E. W. Clark & Co., Wyan-dotte Bldg., Columbus, O.; Res. 1087 Grandview Ave., Columbus, O. Samuel Edwin Ward, Manager, with The Portales Power & Irrigation Co., Por-tales, N. M.

1005

Clyde Blaine Asher, Manager, with the National Fire Proofing Co., 935 Wood-ward Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1422 Madison St., Washington, D. C. Matthew Leon Bigger, Lawyer, 900 Colum-bus Savings & Trust Bldg., Columbus, O.; Res. 272 13th Ave., Columbus, O. Walter B. Harris, Hopkins, Minn. Oscar Kuenzel, Mechanical Engineer, with The Green Fuel Economizer Co., 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 143 W. 80th St., New York, N. Y. William Harper Pew, Professor, Iowa State College, Ames, Ia. *Stanley F. Rankin, Student, d. Aug., 1908.

- 1008.
- Riph A. Young, Chemist and Engineer of Tests, with The Marine Steam Shovel Co., Marion, O.; Res. 252 S. Vine St., Marion, O.

1906

- Benjamin T. Brooks, Professor, University of Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5835 Nicholson St., Pittsburg, Pa.
 *Harold Lee Croy, d. Nov. 3, 1913.
 Theodore Haines Felger, Box 1918 Leth-bridge, Alta, Canada.
 Hugh Kennedy Lindsey, Civil Engineer, State Utilities Commission, Columbus. O; Res. 573 E. Spring St., Columbus, O
- O. Albert Pearl McKee, Lawyer, 307 Bank of Commerce Bldg., Toledo, O.; Res. 2808 Monroe St., Toledo, O. George Horace Morse, Coal Mining, with Republic Iron & Steel Co., Republic,
- Pa.
- Clifford G. Salt, Teacher, West High School, Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 38 N. Thomas Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Howard Patterson Zeller, Mining Engin-

Digitized by Google

eer, with Toledo Furnace Co., Toledo, O.; Res. 2551 Fulton St., Toledo, O.

1007

- Harley J. Dennia, Manufacturer of Tile and Farmer, Mem. Dennis Bros., Ash-ley, O. James Yost Haring, with Syracuse Light-ing Co.; Res. 344 Jackson Ave., Long Island City, N. Y. Edgar Clarkson Hirst, State Forester, New Hampshire State House, Concord, N. H.; Res. 82½ Warren St., Concord, N. H. Trewor B. Simon Scottsdale Pa

- N. H. Trevor B. Simon, Scottsdale, Pa. Henry Earle Surface, U. S. Forest Serv-ice, Chemical Engineer of Forest Prod-uct Laboratory, U. S. Dept. of Agri-culture, Madison, Wis.; Res. 138 Briese Terrace, Madison, Wis. Harold Henderson Talbott, Physician and Surgeon, Haydenville, O. Charles Chemey Willis, Mechanical Engin-eer, with Dennison Mig. Co., Fram-ingham, Mass.; Res. Warren Rd., S. Framingham, Mass.

1008

- 1908 Claude Rex Banker, Lawyer, 407 Bank of Commerce Bldg., Toledo, O.; K 2404 Franklyn Ave., Toledo, O. James Park Calderwood, Teacher, Penn State College, State College, Pa. Howard Emmett Critchfield, Insurance Ad-juster, Travellers Life Ins. Co., Royal Ins. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal. Arthur William Durr, Mechanical Engin-eer, with Miller Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 277 Crosby St., Akron, O. Carlyle Bancroft Freeman, with William P. Carmichael Co., 811 Liggett Bld St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 5211 Cobanne Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Daniel Park Lane, with Unit Construction Co., International Life Bldg., St. Lou Mo.; Res. 4144 Washington Blvd., St. Louis, Mo.

- Mo.; Res. 4144 Washington Blvd., St. Louis, Mo.
 Harry Russel Reigart, Lawyer, 520-521
 Rentschler Bldg., Hamilton, O.; Res. 233 N. 7th St., Hamilton, O.
 Arlie William Schorger, Chemist, U. S. Forest Service, Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis.; Res. 2021 Kendall Ave., Madison, Wis.
 Bugene Cyrus Waters, Physician, Chillicothe, O.
 Harry M. Williams, Chemical Engineer, with the Natl. Cash Register Co., Dayton, O.; Res. E. Harvard Blvd., Dayton, O.
 Henry Wetter Wilson, Gas and Oil Producer, Clarion, Pa.

1000

- Walter Davies Barrington, Fuel Engin-eer, with the Consolidation Coal Co., Fairmont, W. Va.; Res. 911 5th St., Fairmont, W. Va. Harry Bolton, Engineer, 305 Portage Ave., Three Rivers, Mich. Allen Bond, Advertising Manager, with The Ohio Brass Co., Mansheld, O.; Res. Niman Flats, Park Ave., West Mansfield, O. Harry P. Edward, Western Lumber and Mill Work Co., Inc., Perkins Bldg, Tacoma, Wash.

- Roy Harden McElroy, Automobile, with Cadillac Motor Car Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 36 Erskine St., Detroit, Mich. *John Leland Sosman, Student, d. Aug.,
- 1908.

1010

- Ralph Hays Asher, Deputy County Sur-veyor, Madison Co., London, O. Russell Jeffords Burt, Lawyer, Mem. Welty & Burt, Schaefer Block, Canton, O.; Res. 716 Gordon PI., Canton, O. Harry Glenn Crawford, Electrical Engir-eer, with Allis, Chalmers Mfg. Co., Bul-lock Works, Norwood, O.; Res. 2277 Jefferson Ave., Norwood, O. Robert Clarence Klein, Hardware Sales-man, with the Bostwick Braun Co., Toledo, O.; Res. 1924 Vermont Ave., Toledo, O. Shurray, (Init. by Minnesota). Judge Probate Court, London, O.; Res. 103 N. Oak St., London, O.; Res. 103 N. Oak St., London, O.; Raleigh Brown Nichol, Motion Picture Producing with Universal Camera Co., 1007 Times Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2555 Glenn Mawr Ave., Columbus, O. Ο.
- O. Harry James Osborn, Insurance, with the Equitable Surety Co., Broadway and Lo-cust Sts., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 1747 Simpson Pl., St. Louis, Mo. Herbert John Schory, Coal and Ice, with the Schory & Schellhorn, Coal and Ice Co., 715 oth St., N. E., Canton, O. Res. 121 N. Clarindon Ave., Canton, O.

IOII

- 1911
 George William Alsdorf, Mining Engineer, with U. S. Indian Irrigation Service, 328 Federal Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal. Res. 824 Golden Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Charles Grant Augustus, Physician, Spring-field, O.
 George Elliott Davis, (Init. by Western Reserve), Consolidation Coal Co., Fairmont, W. Va.
 Howard Dock, Soap Business, with William Dock & Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 51 Ludlow Ave., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 74 William Gable, Loran, O.
 Hard William Gable, Loran, C.
 Mann A. Leibold, Chicago Veterinary College, 2533 State Ave., Chicago, III.
 Charles Evert Lemmon, Medical Student, Nu Sigma Na House, Western Reserve University, Cleveland, O.
 William Albert Perry, General Manager, viller Schorz, Sugerintendent, Vantor, O.; Res. Minerva, O.
 Miller Schorz, Superintendent, Canton, O.; Res. Minerva, O., Canton, O.; Res. 114 Vassar St., Contester, N. Y.; Res. 114 Vass

- O. Philip Harvey Webster, Business, with Paragon Refining Co., Toledo, O.; Res. 233 Western Ave., Toledo, O. Sansuel Driscoll Wonders, Civil Engin-eers, with Metropolitan Brick Paving Co., Canton, O.; Res. 607 Tusc. St., W., Canton O. Canton, O.

- Mat Spencer Bethel, Civil Engineer, Box 184, Bryan, Tex. Jacob E. Bishop, Agriculture, Canal Win-
- chester, O. orrest Washburne

- chester, O. Forrest Washburne Freeman, Student; Res. Chillicothe, O. Frank Shepard Griesinger, care of Miller Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. West Ex-change St., Akron, O. *James Emmett Hannan, d. May 14, 1914. Orval Harley Menke, Division Engineer, Mo. & Kans. Tel. Co., Wichita, Kans; Res. 1237 N. St. Francis St., Wichita, Kans.

- Kans.
 Bernard Stanley Purinton, Manufacturer of Pottery, with East Liverpool Potter-ies Co., E. Liverpool, O.; Res. 344 W. 5th St., E. Liverpool, O.
 Ralph Sherer, with Dayton Power and Light Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 125 S. Terry St., Dayton, O.
 Harold Burgon Stinson, Wholesale Plumb-ing Supplies, Treasurer of LeValley, Mc-Leod, KinKaid Co., Inc., 215 East Church St., Elmira, N. Y.; Res. 1234 W. First St., Elmira, N. Y.

Wilson Clarke Brooks, 525 Crosby St., Akron, O.

- Akton, U. David Byers Carson, Departmental Mgr., with Carbon Steel Co., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Rosslyn Farm, Carnegie, Pa. James Henry Erwin, Principal of High School, Dyersburg, Tenn.; Res. Dyers-burg, Tenn.

- School, Dyersburg, Tenn.; Res. Dyersburg, Tenn.
 School, Dyersburg, Tenn.; Res. Dyersburg, Tenn.
 Robert William Kuhns, Parcel Delivery, Mem. R. W. Kuhns & Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 9 S. Summit St., Dayton, O.
 Thomas Everett Richmond, (Init. by Western Reserve), Chemist, with Wooster Experimental Station, Wooster, O.
 George Washington Rogers, care of Ohio State Telephone Co., Youngstown, O.
 Robert S. Sigafoos, Automobile Tire Business, with Goodrich Tire & Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 107 Hamilton Ave., Akron, O.; Res. 107 Hamilton Ave., Westerville, O.; Res. 94 W. Main St., Westerville, O.;

IOIA

- Walter Lindsay Avery, Automobile Busi-ness, with Avery Automobile Co., Colum-bus, O.; Res. 1228 Franklyn Ave., Columbus, O.
- James Clarke Ayera, Departmental Super-intendent, with Cambria Steel Co., Johnstown, Pa.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Johnstown, Pa.

- Johnstown, Pa., Nea. 1. Bl. C. A., Johnstown, Pa.
 Maurice Donovan Curran, Chemist, with Toledo Furnace Co., Toledo, O.
 William Edwin Jenkins, with Tracy Wells Co., 195 N. Front St., Columbus, O.
 Andrew Beaumont Johnson, Andrew B. Johnson Co., Jewelers and Pan-Hellenic Supplies, 723 Columbus Svgs. & Tr. Bidg., Columbus, O.; Res. 122 E. Frambes Ave., Columbus, O.
 Robert Bruce Marshall, Asst. Master Me-chanic, with Republic Iron & Steel Co., Youngstown, O.; Res. 3327 Belden Ave., Youngstown, O.

- Hugh Emory Nesbitt, Vice-Pres. Colum-bus Oilcloth Co., Columbus, O.; Res. 2488 Indianolo Ave., Columbus, O. William Henry Noble, Manager, with Lin-coln Electric Co., Monadnock Bldg... Chicago, Ill.; Res. D. U. House, Evans-ton, Ill.
- Chicago, 111.; Ises. 2. C. Linding, Chicago, 111.; ton, 111. Oscar Bishop Phillipa, Medina Light and Power Co., Medina, O. Alwyn Charles Purinton, Teller, Potters Savings & Loan Co., Box 777 E. Liver-pool, O.; Res. 344 W. 5th St., E. Liverpool, O. Charles Franklin Salt, Teacher, Agricul-tural Dept., Iowa State Univ., Ames, Iowa.

- Iowa. Joe Sheridan, Lawyer, Johnson and Sheri-dan, N. B. Bldg., Dayton, O.; Res. 105 N. Blvd., Dayton, O. Myer Hewson Stanley, Manufacturer, Sec. & Treas. of the Stanley Mfg. Co., 46 Cannon St., Dayton, O.; Res. 816 Cot-tage Grove Ave., Dayton, O. Theron Broder Steele, Kewance Oil & Gas Co., Robinson, Ill.; Res. 306 N. Cross St., Robinson, Ill.

1915

- <page-header><text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text>

- William Alban Cannon, Student, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 433 7th St., Niagara Falls, N. Y.
 Ernest Alfred Doerschuk, with B. F. Good-rick Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 108
 Westwood Ave., Akron, O.
 Frank Edgar Gintz, Clerk, with McCas-key Register Co., Alliance, O.; Res. Box B, Alliance, O.



- Edward W. Hoy, (Init. by Rochester), Student; Res. Albion, N. Y. Forest Ward Ingraham, Student, (Init. by Rochester); Res. Penn Yan, N. Y. Ralph Melhorn, Student; Res. Ridgeway,
- О. John Elmer Olmstead, Student; Res. New
- John Elmer Olmstead, Student; Res. New Philadelphia, O. John McCrea Price, Automobile Business, with Main Auto Sales Co., 6110 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 6300 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O. Carl Russell Trautman, (Init. by Miami); Res. 116 Wyoming St., Dayton, O. Max John Zeller, Deputy County Sur-veyor, Xenia, O.

- 1917 Rexford Nathaniel Babb, Student; Res. 613 E. Market St., Akron, O. Charles Simon Bergen, Jr., Salesman, with Gebbhart-Winchet Lumber Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 643 Superior Ave., Dayton, O. Lincoln Miller Brown, Student; Res. 232 N. Williams St., Dayton, O. Joseph John Cannon, with Carmon Meat Store, Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Howard Gray Courtney, Student; Res. 1522 Mt. Vernon Ave., Columbus, O. William Edmund Curran, Chemist, with Republic Iron and Steel Co., Youngs-town, O.; Res. Corning, O. Robert Horst, Student; Res. 326 W. 5th Ave., Columbus, O. Robert Hossack Karch, Student; Res. 27 E. Hosack Ave., Columbus, O. William Green Kearney, Automobile Tire

- William Green Kearney, Automobile Tire

Business, 6110 Euclid Ave., Cleveland,

- 0. O. Harry Randolph Lapp, Student; Res. 498 Schiller Ave., Akron, O. Harry Edgar Rosch, Student; Res. New Philadelphia, O. Robert Bartly Smallwood, Student; Res. Waverly, O. Milo Benton Smith, Student; Res. 108 Westwood Ave., Akron, O.

- 1918 Glenn Howey Alexander, Student; Res. 75 Forest St., Akron, O. Kenneth Miller Beery, Student; Res. 594 E. Rich St., Columbus, O. Darwin Grant Brown, Student; Res. 232 N. Williams St., Dayton, O. Cyril Frederick Carder, Student; Res. 249 Pine St., Corning, N. Y. Harold Joseph Courtney, Student; Res. 1652 Mt. Vernon St., Columbus, O. Kennyth Lyoul Ewart, Student; Res. Tall-madge, O. Gordon Stark Frambes, Student; Res. 1896 Frambes Ave., Columbus, O. David Robert Jenkins, Student; Res. 387 Kellogg Ave., Columbus, O. Chester Henry Kunning, Student; Res. New Bremen, O. William Kent McIlyar, Student; Res. 404 Second St., Marietta, O. Harry Alonzo Robinson, Jr., Student; Res. Middlefield, O.

- Middlefield, O. Duane Emerson Roller, Student; Res. Minerva, O. Howard Frederick Yerges, Student; Res. 323 W. 9th Ave., Columbus, O.

PENNSYLVANIA CHAPTER

University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.

Established March 23, 1888; 32 Classes; 278 Members.

1887

Alexander Wilson Russell, Jr., with Penn-sylvania R. R., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 434 S. 42d St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1889

Norman Sturges Easig, Dentist, 1700 Lo-cust St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4408 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa. John Harper Girvin, Physician, 2120 Wal-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa. George Hammeken Hüll, City Engineer, Bluefield, W. Va. Clarence Sears Kates, Agriculturist, Glen-loch, Pa.

1800

Henry Ashton Little, Lawyer, Penn Sq., Bldg., Delaware Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Folcroft, Pa.

1801

- Samuel Rakestraw Colladay, Clergyman, Dean of St. Mark's Cathedral, Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 231 E. First South St., Salt Lake City, U. *Edwin Adams Damon, Physician, d. Nov.

- Edwin Adams Damon, Physician, d. Nov. 16, 1806.
 George Peterson Deacon, Farmer, R. F. D. 3, Pottstown, Pa.
 Albert Hill, with Atlantic Refining Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1822 Wallace St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Tas. 1822 Wallace St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 430 Locust Ave., Germantown, Pa.
 Frederick Leser, Jr., Postmaster, Mayaguez, Porto Rico; Res. 6378 Woodbine Ave., Overbrook, Pa.
 John Robert White, Interior Decorations, Mem. California Furniture Co., 644 Broadway, Los Angeles, Cal.

- Broadway, Los Angeles, Cal. Francis Yarnall, Clergyman, St. Peter's Rectory, Fernandine, Fla.

1802

- Thomas Luther Coley, Physician, 256 S. 15th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Town-ship Line, Bethayres, Pa. Alexander Heron Davisson, Physician, 31 St. Paul's Rd., Ardmore, Pa. Charles James Dougherty, Electrical En-gineer, 1001 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4114 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Pa.
- *Joseph William Fell, Lawyer, d. Dec.
- Joseph William V.G., J.C., J.C., M. S., 1901.
 Ryland Warriner Greene, Publisher, with W. B. Saunders Co., 218 S. 7th St., Philadelphia, P.a.; Res. 46 W. Walnut Ave., Merchantville, N. J.
 William Stewart Jamison, Broker, with

Mellor & Petry, Bankers, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 217 W. Mt. Airy Ave., Phila-delphia, Pa. •John Henry Halpin Lafferty, Lawyer, d.

- Sept. 1, 1902. *Arthur Conover Thomson, Missionary, killed in China in 1900.

1893

John Horner Ruckman, Farmer, Lahaska, Pa.

Howard Persifor Smith, Hardware Mfr., with Natl. Safety Fifth Wheel Co., Lancaster, Pa.; Res. 131 E. Lemon St., Lancaster, Pa.

1804

Charles Bratten Dubell, Clergyman, 46 Aberdeen Pl., Woodbury, N. J. William McKeever, Gas Engineer, Broad and Arch Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Spring Lake, N. J. Benjamin Thackara, Jr.

1805

- Edgar Selden Bloom, Receiver Central Telephone Co., 218 W. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 457 Barry Ave., Chicago, 111.; James Henry Forrester, Lawyer, Taylor-ville, Ill.

- ville, Ill, *Charles Megargel Hassinger. Matthias Harry Holz, Electrical Engin-eer, Electrical Bureau, City Hall, Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 1902 N. 11th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Percy Innskeep Pippitt, Res. 1825 Dia-mond St., Philadelphia, Pa. Joseph Russell Smith, Professor, Univ. of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 102 Cornell St., Swarthmore, Pa.

1896

John Chambers Hinckley, Lawyer, 823 Witherspoon Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 336 S. 16th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Benjamin Franklin Murphy, Jr., Planter, Bayamon, Porto Rico. Henry Lee Shafer, Advertising Promoter; Res. 21 Garfield Ave., Salem, O.

1807

- Edwin Stimble Boyer, Engineer, 140 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 93 Fair-view Ave., Plainfield, N. J. *Edward Beardalee Castle, Physician, d.
- Aug. 3, 1904. George Norwood Comly, Asst. Mgr. Soda Ash Dept., Solvay Process Co., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. Solvay Club House, Syracuse, N. Y. John Jacob Foulkrod, Jr., Lawyer, Mem. Porter, Foulkrod & McCullagh, 1106

Digitized by Google

Commonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 451 Lyceum Ave., Roxborough, Philadelphia, Pa. Frank Bacon Hancock, Physician and Surgeon, 2065 N. 63d St., Philadelphia, Pa.

- *Rufus Arthur Sterritt, Student; d. Sept.
- 26, 1896. Louis Lee Voight, Dentist, 514 N. High-land Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa.

1808

- William Walker Fairchild Booth, Dentist, 7114 Jenkins Arcade Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 847 Washington Ave., Car-

- Pa.; Res. 847 Washington Ave., Carnegie, Pa.
 Charles Martius Bumstead, Physician, 1st National Bank Bidg., Monticello, Ill.; Res. 462 S. Charter St., Monticello, Ill.
 Walt Ponder Conaway, Surgeon, 1723 Pacific Ave., Atlantic City, N. J.
 Lester Everett Cox, Retired; Res. 1730 Sycamore Ave., Hollywood, Cal.
 Oliver Grissinger Longenecker, Dentist and Leaf Tobacco (Wholesale), Mem. F. E. Longenecker & Sons, Mt. Joy, Pa.

- F. E. Longenecker & Sons, mt. Joy, Pa.
 De Witt Clinton Robinson, Lawyer, 550 Drexel Bldg, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1443 N. 19th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Witten Booth Russ, Physician, Hicks Bldg., San Antonio, Tex.; Res. 1516 Main Ave., San Antonio, Tex.
 Louis Madison Thorn, Architect, with Bldg. Dept. Board of Education, 59th St. and Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Fairview Ave., Tarrytown, N. Y.
 Thomas Brian Wade, Dentist, 1730 Rit-ner St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 1899

- 1899
 William Clifton Drein, Physician, Medical Examiner, Metropolitan Life Ins. Co., 1735 N. 15th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Leon Narcisse Gillette. (Init. by Minn.) Architect, Mem. Walker & Gillette, 128 E. 37th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Larchmont, N. Y.
 "Paul Althouse Hagy, d. Sept. 26, 1908.
 Forrest Nolan Magee, Lawyer, 1106-17 Commonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2108 Locust St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Harry Bowers Mingle, Lawyer. Wool-worth Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. Llewellyn Park, West Orange, N. J.
 Thomas May Peirce, Jr., Part Owner Educational Institution and Sect. Treas. Manufacturing Corporations, Smith Bros. & Peirce and Oscar Smith, S. Manufacturing Corporations, Smith Bros. & Peirce and Oscar Smith Sons Co., 310-320 Spruce St., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. The Knoll, Ithan, Pa. •Robert Pilling, Jr., Manufacturer, d. Oct.
- 1910.
- ¹³, 1910.
 *Harry Straub Sherrer, (Init. by Lafay-ette), Physician, d. Jan. 10, 1912.
 Robinson Marshall Truitt, Engineer, with F. J. Stokes Machine Co., 17th and Cambria St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Wayne & Westview Ave., Germantown, Dependent St. Pa
- Charles Sumner Wesley, Lawyer, Mem. Tustin & Wesley, 1420 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4215 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1000

Clarence Hawley Chester, Engineer, with Semet-Solvay Co., Syracuse, N. Y.

- Theodore Morris Delany, Real Estate and Insurance, Jenkintown, Pa.; Res. 137 Walnut St., Jenkintown, Pa.
 Charles Goss, Physician, 1316 W. Alle-gheny Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Bertram Imlach, (Init. by Colum-bia), Mining Engineer; Res. 309 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Arthur Woodruff Jones, Dry Goods Com-mission, with Wm. Simpson Sons & Co., 248 Bourse Bidg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 411 W. Chelten Ave., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Lester Kintzing, Architect, 4735 Grand Central Terminal, New York, N. Y.
 Daniel John Layton, Lawyer, George-town, Del.
 Leson Stauffer Oliver, Lawyer, 1418 Land

- Kes. Hastings-on-Juuson, J. ...
 Daniel John Layton, Lawyer, Georgetown, Del.
 Leon Stauffer Oliver, Lawyer, 1418 Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Rose Valley, Moylan, Pa.
 Leidy Rodger Reel, Dentist, 400 Dime Bank Bldg., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 815 Gibson St., Scranton, Pa.
 Oscar Schmidt, Real Estate and Investment Securities, Mem. Lorenz Schmidt & Sons, 942 Lenicke Annex, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1422 Broadway, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 1422 Broadway, Indianapolis, Stratuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Alberto Camilo Suarez, Physician, Cucuta, Santador, Columbia, Central America.
 James Andrew Walker, Lawyer, 1106-17 Commonwealth Trust Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5313 Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.

1001

- William Frederick Bennett, Physician, 306 Washington Ave., Scranton, Pa.
 George Schutz Capelle, Jr., Broker, Mem. McCreery, Capelle, McCown & Co., Land Title Bidg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1321 Gilpin Ave., Wilmington, Del.
 Herbert Spencer Evans, Electrical En-gineer, with General Electric Co., Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Res. 7 Hamilton Rd., Glen Ridge, N. J.
 Gregory Cook Kelly, Insurance Solicitor, Stephan Girard Bildg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 141 Springfield Ave., Chest-nut Hill, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Charles Dean Klahr, Farmer, 715 Liberty

- Pa; Res. 141 Springheid Ave., Chestnut Hill, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Charles Dean Klahr, Farmer, 715 Liberty St., Clarion, Pa.
 Warren Frederic Martin, Lawyer, West End Trust Bidg, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Joseph Charles Phelan, Trustee Est. James Phelan, 33 Sea St., Lynn, Mass.
 Edward Armin Schumann, Surgeon, 348 S. 15th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 15 Pelham Rd., Mt. Airy, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Alvan Woodward Sherrill, Physician, 5506 Ellsworth Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa.
 Charles F. Warwick, Jr., Res. 254 S. 45th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Homer Bowen Wilcox, Physician, Kingston, Pa.
 Matthew Wills Wood, Lawyer, Woolworth Bldg, New York, N. Y.; Res. 416 74th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1009

Frederic Bacon Barnitz, Division Passen-ger Agent Penn. R. R. Co., 1433 Chest-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 51

Westview Ave., Germantown, Philadel-

- Westview Ave., Germantown, Philadel-phia, Pa. Irving Taylor Clark, Physician, 120 Augustine St., Rochester, N. Y. Edwin Owen Lewia, Lawyer, 1133-35-37 Commercial Trust Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 6420 Overbrook Ave., Phila-delphia, Pa. Albert Watson Morton, Banker, Converse & Coe, 319 Commercial Trust Bldg.. Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 527 West-view St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa. Robert Holmes Page, Farmer, Paoli, Pa. Ralph Hodges Plumb, Jeweler, Plumb Jewelry Store, Des Moines, Ia.; Res. 718 18th St., Germantown, Philadel-phia, Pa.
- Phia, Pa. Ernest Wand Willetts, Physician, Dia-mond Natl. Bank Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 5101 Liberty Ave., Pitts-
- Ba: Res. 5101 Liberty Ave., Pitts-burgh, Pa.
 Joseph Robert Wilson, Lawyer, 606-7 Commonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Res. 6015 Overbrook Ave., Philadel-phia, Pa.

1003

- Gurdon Spicer Allyn, Real Estate, with Mason Island Co., 85 State St., New London, Ct.; Res. "Brookstone," London, Ct.; Waterford, Ct.
- Louis Maxson Allyn, Physician, Mystic, Ct.
- Lawyer, 84., ¹-Iphia, Pa.; ¹ia, Pa.

- Cotis Markon Alyn, Physician, Mystic, Ct.
 Otto Charles Brodersen, Lawyer, 823
 Witherspoon Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Thomas Galey, Jr., Textiles Mig., with Aberfoyle Mig. Co., Chester, Pa.; Res. 6446 Sherwood Rd., Overbrook, Pa.
 Daniel Chester Groves, (Init. by Lafayette), Physician, Brockwayville, Pa.
 John Inglis Habben, Dentist, '105 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 541
 Willet Lippincott, Special Machinery, with Hughes-Lippincott Co., 1015 Commonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Haddon Heights, N. J.
 Napoleon Bertrand Ross, Physician and Surgeon, 36 Henry St., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 34 Henry St., Binghamton, Y.

1004

Oswald John Cathcart, Promoter, New-burgh, N. Y. Abraham Nowell Creadick, Physician,

- burgh, N. 1.
 Abraham Nowell Creadick, Physician, Medical Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 121 N. 23d St., Portland, Ore.
 Paul Max Kempf, Editor, Musical America Co., 505 5th Ave., New York, N. Y.: Res. 25 Berkeley Heights Pk., Bloom-field, N. J.
 Victor G. Marquissee, (Init. by Wiscon-sin), Court Reporter, Guilbert & Icewis, 519 Land Title Bldg., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 1129 S. Wilton Ave., W., Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Otto Miller, Bursar, Univ. of Pa., 102 College Hall, U. of Pa., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 5002 Larchwood Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Edwin M. W. Moul.

- Albert Llewellyn Mulford, Dentist, 1633 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2431 S. 2151 St., Philadelphia, Pa. Frederic Wilson Prichett, Banker, with Frazier & Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1434 Pine St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Clarence Pratt Sterner, Lawyer, 610-21 Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1217 Arrott St., Philadelphia, Pa. François Joseph Torchiana, 3d, Mfg. of Leather Belting, with U. S. Belting Corporation, Philadelphia, Pa. and Con-solidated Belting Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Moylan, Pa.

1905

- James Harold /Austin, Physician, 1815 Spruce St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Ard-more, Pa. Jared Sperry Bogardus, Civil Engineer, with Flinn O'Rourke Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 190 State St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Ernest LeRoy Green, Lawyer, Gleave Hall, Media, Pa.; Res. 1 Jefferson, Media, Pa.
- Media, Pa. Robert Henry Ivy, Physician, 412 First National Bank Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 146 E. Center St., Wauwatosa,
- Wis. Henry Clay Parker, Jr., Interior Decor-ator, Secretary, Chapman Decorative Co., 1608 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3600 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa., and Mt. Vernon, O. Warren Henry Stine, Engineer, Mem. Stine & Duffy, Roswell, N. M.

1006

- Edward Samuel Amsler, Physician, 672 F. Main St., Rochester, N. Y. George Bary, Manufacturers' Agent, 603 Lafayette Bildg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 424 Wister St., Germantown, Phila-delphia, Pa. *Edward Gordon Willard Crist, d. June,
- 1912
- Frederick Shelton Foulkrod, Engineer, with Hughes-Foulkrod Co., 1409 Com-monwealth Tr. Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 115 E. Gorgas Lane, Germantown, Pa.

- Prank Holt Galey, Mfg. Textiles, Mcm. Galey & Lord Mfg. Co., Chester, Pa.; Res. "Linden," Merion, Pa.
 Edward Hyndman, Grocer, 96 Broadway, Newburgh, N. Y.
 George Victor Janvier, Physician, 30 Runnymede Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.
 Ralph Henry Lachmund, (Init. by Stanford), Opera Singer Neue Opera of Hamburg, Germany; Res. 15 E. Flora St., Stockton, Cal.
 Forrester Holmes Scott, Lawyer, 701 St. Girard Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4041 Spruce St., Philadelphia, Pa.

- Joseph Addison Abrams, Lawyer, 306 Crozier Bldg., 1420 Chestnut St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 4109 Locust St., Philadelphia, Pa. William Ellery Allyn, Real Estate, New London Cr
- Winiam Eilery Allyn, Real Estate, New London, Ct. Hercules Boyd Atkin, Engineer, with Waukesha Gas & Electric Co., Wau-kesha, Wis.



- Wallace Bromley, Lawyer, 1540 Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 126 Sumac St., Philadelphia, Pa. Robert Henry Cathcart, Jr., Florist and Seedsman, 91 Water St., Newburgh, N. Y.; Res. 458 Liberty St., Newburgh, N. Y. Wistar Morris Elliot, Lawyer, Williams-port, Pa. Edwin Michener Finletter, Lawyer, 1835 Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 6707 Cresheim Rd., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Pa.
- Pa. Thomas Scott Martin, 3d, Civil Engin-eer, Bureau of Highways, 232 City Hall, Philadelphia, Pa.: Res. 770 N. 41st St. Philadelphia, Pa. Arthur Roland Moore, Civil Engineer, with O. W. R. R. & N. Co., Arling-ton, Ore.: Res. 802 N. Steele St., Tacoma, Wash. Joha Spencer Stokes, Architect; Res. 5419 Wayne Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.

- 1908 Edward M. Bennis, Real Estate, Chelten Ave. and Chew St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 736 E. Chelten Ave., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa. John Henry Bricker, Salesman, with Yale & Towne Mig. Co., Hoist Dept., 9 E. aoth St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4723 Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. Benjamin William Greer, Jr., Manufactur-er, Bellevue Worsted Mills. German-town, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1830 Rittenhouse Sq., Philadelphia, Pa. William Marshall Hollenback, Mgr. Phila-Office of C. L. Amos Coal Co., Har-rison Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. "The Normandie," 36th and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia, Pa. William Hunter, (Init. by Lehigh), New England Sales Agent Republic Iron & Steel Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. Algonquin Club, Boston, Mass. Frank Johnston, Salesman, 240 Sumac St
- Mass.
- Mass. Frank Johnston, Salesman, 249 Sumac St., Philadelphia, Pa. David Fulmer Keely, Lawyer, 4370 Main St., Manayunk, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 433 Lyceum Ave., Roxborough, Phila-delphia Pa
- 433 Lyceum Ave., Roxborough, Phila-delphia, Pa.
 Samuel Babbitt Martin, with So. Cal. Edison Co., Pasadena, Cal.; Res. 117 Bellefontaine St., Pasadena, Cal.
 J. Leonard Mason, Superintendent of Recreation, City Hall, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5110 Larchwood Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Pa. Pa.

- Pa. George Ralph Morris, 29 Morley Pl., Buffalo, N. Y. Leslie Frank Mulford, Physician, 922 N. 63d St., Philadelphia, Pa. Albert Tate Smith, Merchant Engineer. with The Permutit Co., 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 3226 Powelton Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. Joseph Johnson Vogdes, Civil Engineer, with Concrete Steel Co., 1106 Penna. Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res, 4632 San-som St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1000

Burkitt C. Budd, Coal Business (min-ing), with Diamond Coal & Coke Co., Louisville, Ky.; Res. Willard Hotel, Louisville, Ky.

- A CHAFTER 195 Norman Seal Darlington, Dentist, 318 S. Walnut St., West Chester, Pa. Samuel Harvey Day, Asst. Mgr. U. S. Finishing Co., Pawtucket, R. L.; Res. Vere Royce Decrow, General Engineering, with Will J. Sando, 629 Wells Bldr. Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. care of D. A. Decrow, Buffalo Club, Buffalo, N. Y. William Hassel Gibb, Manufacturer, Gibbs Instrument Co., 1117 Highland Bldg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 132 Lin-coln Ave., Edgewood Park, Pa. Walter Stewart Griscom, 84 Prescott St., Cambridge, Mass. Charles Howard Guilbert, Jr., with P Telephone Co., 1230 Arch St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 903 So. 47th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Res. 903 So. 47th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Res. 903 So. 47th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 302 Walnut St., Knoxville, Tenn.; Res. 422 Walnut St., Knoxville, Tenn.; Boyd H. Magee, Central Realty, associated with Edward Hutchinson, Jr., 422 S 13th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 302 N. 35th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Bes. 304 George Raul Miller, last known address, care of Wm. Miller & Sons, Pitts-burgh, Pa.

1910

- Jacob Ralph Baltz, Worsted Yarn, with Bowes Blackstone & Co., 242 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1015 Suf-folk Pl., Ventner City, N. J.
 Thomas Lanigan Daily, Real Estate and Loans, Real Estate Offices, Ark. Valley Trust Co., Fort Smith, Ark.; Res. "Fishback Place," Port Smith, Ark. Samuel McCreery, Broker, Mem. McCreery, Capelle, McCown & Co., Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Merion, Pa.

- Creery, Capelle, McCown & Co., Land
 Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res.
 Merion, Pa.
 Albert Crist Miller, Insurance, with Providence 'Life & Trust Co., 401 Chestnut
 St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 214 Merion
 Ave., Narberth, Pa.
 Benjamin Franklin Morris, (Init. by Stanford), Merchant, with R. C. Beach Co., Ltwiston, Id.; Res. 410 Fifth St., Lewiston, Id.; Res. 500 Sc. Cleveland St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2507 Sc. Cleveland St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Harry Ewing Parker, Architect, Drexel Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Southampton, Pa.
 Roy Lewis Peterman, Supt. Electric Dept. Northern Indiana Gas & Electric Co., Hammond, Ind.; Res. 31 Warren St., Hammond, Ind.; John Ellis Throckmorton, Law Student. Freehold, N. J.

- George Leroy Aldendifer, with The Jo' Crompton Paper Box Co., 326 to 340 Randolph St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4109 Locust St., Philadelphia, Pa. Albert Frederick Alstrom, Accountant, with New England Audit Co., Spring-field, Mass.; Res. 31 Saratoga St., Springfield, Mass. Adelbert Dexter Gail, Jr., U. S. Gov't Inspector, Fruits and Produce, Nor-mandie Hotel. Philadelphia, Pa. Carl Walker Heintz, Mgr. Republic Rub-ber Co., Buffalo Branch, 908 Main St.,

- Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 40 Inwood Pl., Buffalo, N. Y. Maximilian Henry Leister, Advertising, with Cosmopolitan Magazine, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1117 W. Lehigh Ave., Phila-delphia, Pa. Wilton Colt Paull, Dentist, 771 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 7 Otis Pl., Buf-falo, N. Y. George Washington Ward, President and Owner D. L. Ward Co., 619 Ranstead St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Cynwyd, Pa.
 - 1012

- Charles Stine Edmunds, Lawyer, Crozer Bidg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4015 Bal-timore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. John Henry Hall, Traffic Inspector, with Bell Telephone Co.; Res. 217 Harrison Ave., Scranton, Pa. William Torbert Ingram Hall, Bond Sales-man; Res. West Chester, Pa. William Edward Mocessinger, Salesman, with C. Kurtzmann & Co., Pianos, 526 Niagara St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 578 Richmond Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. John Lawrence Pancoast, Insurance, Fi-delity & Deposit Co. of Md., Balti-more, Md.; Res. Moylan, Pa. *Samuel Leigh Pownall, Student, d. Oct, 29, 1910.

- *Samuel Leigh Pownall, Student, d. Oct, 20, 1910.
 Richard Weslord Stout, 126 Lake Ave., Asbury Park, N. J.
 Harrison Townsend, Jr., Architect, 4103 Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Lewis Brosius Walton, Architect, with Marshall & Fox, 1st Natl. Bk. P Chicago, Ill.; Res. 8 E, Elm St., Chi-cago, Ill.
 Raymond William Wattles, Commission Merchant, with G. M. Wattles & Son, 152 Michigan St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 810 Richmond Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

- 1913
 *Frank McMillen Breniser, Assistant to the Dean, d. May 3, 1916.
 Roger Franklin Decrow, Business with Texas Oil Co., Marcus Hook, Pa.; Res. care of D. A. Decrow, Buffalo Club, Buffalo, N. Y.
 William Cronwell Ely, Student of Medicine, Univ. of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2041 Green St., Diston, Mass.; Res. 48 Woodbine St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 48 Woodbine St., Boston, Mass.
 Ralph Clayton Gifford, Real Estate, 71 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.
 Ralph Clayton Gifford, Real Estate, vith Mueller & Martin, 237 S, 5th St., Louisville, Ky.; Res. 604 Weissinger Gaulbert Apts., Louisville, Ky.; Res. 604 Weissinger Gaulbert Apts., Louisville, Ky.
 Leslie Miller Hansen, Chemical Engineer, with Hart Parr Co., Charles City, Ia.
 Francis Grillet Harrison, Physician, 5112 Chester Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 John Harrison, Jr., Insurance Broker, wit St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 6310 Sherwood Rd., Overbrook, Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Seton Hernon, Private Banker, with E. Naumberg & Co., 14 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 115 W. 64th St., New York, N. Y.

- nthony Jerome Hildreth, Wholesale Coffee Merchant, with Leon Israel Bros., 101 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 39 Mincing Lane, London, F. C., Anthony Eng.
- Eng. George Hofstetter, Jr., Life Insurance and Editorial Work, with Provident Life & Trust Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3235 Powelton Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. David Merton Hunt, Architect, Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 2014 Green St., Phila-delphia, Pa. Jones, Business, with Dept. 18 Goodrich Rubber Co., Akron.
- desphia, Pa. M. Hall Stanton Jones, Business, with Dept 18, Goodrich Rubber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 5106 Wayne Ave., German-town, Philadelphia, Pa. Edward Dixon McDonaid, Architect, with Bates & Gamble, 610 Close Bldg., Toledo, O.; Res. 309 High St., War-ren. O. Business, with Akron,
- ren. O.

- ren, O. Bugene LeRoy Mercer, Physician and Di-rector of Physical Education, Swarth-more Col., Swarthmore, Pa. Lott Mitchell Peck, Staff of Newspaper, Watertown Times, Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 25 Emerson Pl., Watertown, N. Y. Harry Fred Raab, Electrical Engineer, Cambria Steel Co., Electrical Dept, Johnstown, Pa.; Res. 100 Union St., Johnstown, Pa.
- Johnstown, Pa. Earl Herman Raudnitz, Banker, with Gaston Williams & Wigmore, Inc., 140 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 10 W. 82d St., New York, N. Y. Frank Foster Stevenson, Paper Box Mfg. Stevenson Mfg. Co., Huntingdon and Reese Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5322 Catharine St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1914

- John Joseph Bennis, Jr., Clerk, Philadel-phia Rapid Transit Co., 26th and Alle-gheny, Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2154 N. 28th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2154 N. 28th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Prancis Goodyear Crafts, (Init. by Cor-nell); Res. 1232 Albemarle Rd., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Horace Andrew Fifield, Overseer, Berk-shire Cotton Mfg. Co., Adams, Mass.; Res. 73 Centre St., Adams, Mass.; Granville Bowdle Hopkins, Real Estate, with Samuel C. Wagner, Jr., 329 Com-mercial Trust Bidg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Ardmore, Pa. George Sarde Howell, General Carting, with G. S. Howell, Co., 15-19 Center St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Rese Lockwood Jones, Assistant Foreman, with Nelson Valve Co., Chestnut Hill, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 7737 St. Mar-tin's Lane, Chestnut Hill, Philadelphia, Pa.
- Thomas Keator, Banker, with Chase Na-tional Bank, 57 Broadway, New York N. Y.; Res. 57 Broadway, New York N. Y.; Res. 515 W. 64th St., New York, N. Y. Walter Russell Ketcham, Paper Business-Law, with D. L. Ward Co., 28 So. 6th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5979 Drexel Rd., Overbrook, Pa. Joseph Cornelius Riga, Sales Manager, with J. G. Riga & Sons Co., Spring-field, Mass.; Res. 38 Leyfred Ter., Springfield, Mass. Barl Wilbert Seeger, Auditor and Ac-countant, with Chamberlain & Birby. 658 Ellicott Sq., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 690 Ellicott St., Buffalo, N. Y.

106

Digitized by Google

- Arthur Anderson Steinmetz, Banking, with First National Bank, West Chrester, Pa.; Res. 304 W. Miner St., West Chres-ter, Pa. Raymond Langworthy Watrous, Textiles, wth Phila. Tapestry Co., Front and Allegheny Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 620 N. 32d St., Philadelphia, Pa.

- Walter Antrim, Architect; Res. 5025 Penn St., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa. Walton Theodore Conover, Manager of P. Steinmetz & Sons Co., 347 Court St., Pekin, Ill.; Res. 500 Elizabeth
- Walton Theodory Inhadelphia, Ya.
 Walton Theodory, Manager of P. Steinmetz & Sons Co., 347 Court St., Pekin, Ill.; Res. 500 Elizabeth St., Pekin, Ill.; Res. 500 Elizabeth St., Pekin, Ill.; Res. 141 Broad St., Penns Grove, N. J.
 Donald Wetherald Kent, with Burdette Oxygen Co., 842 Drexel Bidg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 45 Fairview Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.
 John Arthur McDonald, Student, Union Theological Seminary, New York, N. Y.; Res. 309 High St., Warren, O.
 Prederick William Silverthorne, Pres. Silverthorne Lumber Co., The Island, N. Tonawanda, N. Y.; Res. 107 Christiana St., N. Tonawanda, N. Y.
 Resford Guy Tugwell, Instructor, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4928 Warrington Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4928 Warrington Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Marce, C. and Strie Biddle.
 Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Yernkford, Philadelphia, Pa.
 William Taylor Webster, Jr., Student; Res. 4832 Penn. St., Frankford, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Stephen Sturges Whitby, Student; Res. 142 E. Upsal St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Stephen Sturges Whitby, Student; Res. 142 E. Upsal St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.
 1916
 Will Alban Cannon, (Init. by Ohio State).

1916

- Will Alban Cannon, (Init. by Ohio State), Featherly & Cannon, 727 Main St., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. La Salle, N. Y. David MacLaren Church, with United Press, Albany, N. Y.; Res. Oxford, Mass
- Mass.

- Mass. Frank Henri Forster, with Goodyear Rub-ber Co., Akron, O.; Res. 166 First St., Akron, O. Rochford Seymour Harmon, Student; Res. 620 Lafayette Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Theron Holbrook Hawkes, Jr., Lake Su-perior Electrical Co., Superior, Wis.; Res. 210 N. 16th St., E., Duluth, Minn. Barle Marshall Humphreya, Res. 3573 Bell-field Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. Leslie Wells Joy, Graduate Student, Uni-versity of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 47 Brevoort Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. versity of Pennsylvania, Philadeipnia, Pa.; Res. 47 Brevoort Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. Wade Williams Judge, Manager, with T. W. Judge Stores, Mansfield, Pa. Joseph Sellers Kite, 1421 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3939 Baring St., Philadelphia, Pa. George Gartaide Kurtz, with Alexander Brown & Sons, Baltimore, Md.; Res. Central Y. M. C. A., Baltimore, Md. George Franklin Rand, Jr., Student; Res. 1014 Delaware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

Edward Clarendon Russell, Student; Res. Mansfield, Pa. Hamilton Heath Wende, Student; Res. 103 Lancaster Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Charles Edward Williams, Student; Res. 5126 Spruce St., Philadelpha, Pa.

1917

- 1917
 John Wadsworth Dyer, Student; Res. Parkhurst Place, Montclair, N. J.
 Richard Burchan Ferris, Student; Res. 2218 Mt. Vernon St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Charles Scheetz Gotwals, Front & Erie Aves., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4402 N.
 Orianna St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Carlton Cook McCall, Student; Res. 140 Livingston St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Milton Frank Raudnitz, Student; Res. 10 W. 82d St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Godfrey Shmidheiser, Student; Res. 2829 Diamond St., Philadelphia, Pa. Pa.
- James Mitchell Sparks, Jr., Student; Res. Fort Smith, Ark. Adolph Woll, Jr., Student; Res. 2101 N. 33d St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1018

- Walter Palmer Trimbath Baughman, Stu-dent; Res. 66 Bartlett Ave., Pittsfield, Mass.
- Mass. Clarence Healy Benham, Student; Rcs. 36 Westlake Ave., Auburn, N. Y. Frank Wadsworth Dyer, Student; Res. Parkhurst Place, Montclair, N. J. George Frear Fry, Student; Res. 158 W. River St., Wilkesbarre, Pa. Lee Reginald Gaynor, Jr., Student; Rcs. 1622 6th Ave., Des Moines, Ia. Grant Hobart Light, Student; Res. Avon, Pa.
- Pa.
- Pa. Henry John Miller, Student; Res. 935 Second St., Williamsport, Pa. Lawrence Cook Test, Student; Res. 360 Oakland Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Sheridan Carlos Waite, Student; Res. Springville, N. Y. James Wilson Wallace, Student; Res. 57th and John Lynde Rd., Des Moines, Ia. Raymond Blaul Young, Student; Res. 506 S. 57th St., Philadelphia, Pa.

- 1919 Rees Hagy Barkalow, Student; Res. 21 Hudson St., Freehold, N. J. John Clendennin Burne, Student; Res. Huntington, N. Y. Charles Francis Dugan, Student; Res. 957 High St., Williamsport, Pa. Benjamin Allen Fordyce, Student; Res. 10 Cayuga St., Union Springs, N. Y. George Raymond Hahn, Student; Res. 1409 Buchanan St., N. W., Washington, D. C.

- 1409 Buchanan SL, W. W., Washington, D. C. Don Raymond Hinkley, Student; Res. 829 Bird Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Alonzo Revel Horsey, Jr., Student; Res. 15 W. Main St., Crisfield, Md. Edward Wood Loughridge, Student; Res. 17 N. Mulberry St., Mansfield, O. Robert Alexander Mercer, Student; Res. Sharon Pa.

- Nobert Alexander mercer, Student, Res. Sharon, Pa. Phillips Amos Thompson, Student; Res. 302 Prospect Ave., Dunellen, N. J. William Bradford Thompson, Student; Res. 302 Prospect Ave., Dunellen, N. J. Edgar Dowlin Tyler, Student; Res. Dante, Va.
- George Smedley Webster, Jr.. Student; Res. 4832 Penn St., Frankford, Philadel-phia, Pa.

PENNSYLVANIA STATE CHAPTER

Pennsylvania State College, State College, Pa.

Established Dec. 8, 1911; 14 Classes; 108 Members.

1906

John Carl Gotwals, Officer U. S. Army, care of Adjutant General, Washington, D. C.; Res. Texas City, Tex.

1907

- Gustav Emanuel Cohen, Engineer, with Mineral Products Corp., Marysville, U.; Res. 76 Carey Ave., Wilkes-Barre, Pa. Prederick Benton Garrahan, Advertising Manager, with John Royle & Sons. Paterson, N. J.; Res. 137 Ellison St., Paterson, N. J.; George Weidman Groff, Registrar, Canton Christian College, Canton, China. Edgar Franklin Heckert, Mech. Engineer, with Southern Utilities Co., Nat'l Bank Bldg., Jacksonville, Fla. Walter Lewis Hersh, Electrical Engineer, with Panama Canal Commission, Gatun, Panama Canal Zone. Bayard Dickinson, Kunkle, Electrical Engineer,

- Panama Canal Zone.
 Bayard Dickinson Kunkle, Electrical Engineer, with Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., East Pittsburgh, Pa; Res. 514 Jeannette St., Wilkinsburg, Pa.
 Malcolm Ashbridge Mitchell, Mechanical Engineer, with Kimbrough Auto Co., Greenwood, Miss.; Res. The Hermitage, Greenwood, Miss.
 Punderson Avery Rainey, Electrical Engineer, with Pa. R. R. Co., Reading, Pa.; Res. 165 W. Greenwich St., Reading, Pa.
- Funderson Avery kaney, Lectrical Engineer, with Pa. R. Co., Reading, Pa.; Res. 165 W. Greenwich St., Reading, Pa.
 Lloyd Beecher Smith, Consulting Mining
 Engineer, with the Associated Geological Engineers, 31 Fourth Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Tulsa, Okla.

1908

- Bruce Smull Gramley, Purchasing Agt., with Long Island Lighting Co., 50 Church S., New York, N. Y.; Res. Mt. Vernon, N. Y. James Howell Johnson, Civil Engineer, with U. S. Engineer Dent., 1157 Lam-berton St., Trenton, N. J.; Res. Mor-risville. Pa.

- with Co. S. Engineer Debt., Fig. Paint berton St., Trenton, N. J.; Res. Mor-risville, Pa. Millard Bartholomew King, Expert As-sistant, Dept. of Education, State of Pa., 22 Union Trust Bldg., Harrisburg, Pa.; Res. New Cumberland, Pa. Thomas William Mason, Instructor, Penn. State College, State College, Pa. Gray Elliott Miller, Electrical Engineer, with Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., E. Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 447 Ella St., Wilkinsburg, Pa. Chauncey Darlington Preston, Farm Man-ager, The Norwalk Alberta Co., Latham, Alberta, Canada. Charles Raymond Stabl, Engineer, with E. E. White Coal Co., Stotesbury, W. Va.

1909

- Paul Bomberger Bennetch, County Agt., Dept. of Agriculture, State of N. J., Newton, N. J.; Res. 79 High St., New-ton, N. J.
 John Lynn Elliott, Coffee Salesman, New-uille Part St. State Statesman, New-
- John Lynn Linort, Corree Salesman, New-ville, Pa. Harry Albert Hey, Mechanical Engineer, with Singer Mig. Co., Elizabethport, N. J.; Res. 131 Floral Ave., Elizabeth. N. J.

- N. J. Albert Lindley Lawsing, Clergyman, R. R. No. 1, Marshall, N. C. Lester Donald Matter, Sanitary Engineer, with Pittsburgh Filter Mfg. Co., Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. Millersberg, Pa. Irvin Oscar Noll. Instructor, Boys High School, W. Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Conshohceten Pa
- Conshohocken, Pa. Clyde Raymond Orndorff, Civil Engineer, with Highway Dept., State of Pa., Har-risburg, Pa.; Res. 333 Locust St., Steelton, Pa.

1010

- Roy Benner Fehr, Instructor, Penn. State College, State College, Pa.
 Joseph Harvey Harrison, Civil Engineer, with Riter-Conley Mfg. Co., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 1473 Alabama Ave., Dor-mont, Pittsburgh, Pa.
 Warren Matthias Heim, District Sales Manager, W. N. Matthews & Bro., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y., Res. 708 Ocean Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Karl Baptiste Lohmann, Landscape Archi-tect, Miners Bank Bldg., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 203 N. Main St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
- Barre Pa.
- Barre, Pa. Alfred Edward Roberts, Instructor, Penn. State College, State College, Pa.; Res. Park Ave., State College, Pa. Guy Fletcher Speer, Electrical Engineer, with Edison Electric Illuminating Co., 39 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Cambridge, Mass.

1011

Raymond Nicely Bailey, Muncy, Pa. Merl B. Breese, Civil Engineer, Wyoming.

Pa.

- Pa. Alexander Brodie Gray, Civil Engineer, with Highway Dept., State of Pa., Washington, Pa. Ora X. McClellan, Box 171, Drumright, Okla. Ernest Emanuel Porter, City Engineer, Unioatum Dester, City Engineer,

- Brnest Emanuel Porter, City Engineer, Uniontown, Pa.; Res. Lemon St., Uniontown, Pa. Charles Fairlamb Preston, County Agent, Dept. of Agriculture, State of Pa., West Chester, Pa.; Res. 200 Perry St., West Chester, Pa. William Mordecai Riddle. Central District, Telephone Co., Pittsburgh, Pa; Res.

2421 Perryville Ave., N. S. Pittsburgh, Pa.

- Louis Robert Voris, Chemist, with Du Pont Powder Co., Woodbury, N. J. Richard C. Walton, Chemist, with Agri-cultural Experiment Station, Wooster, O.

1012

- Harold Everett Davis, Superintendent, with Waltham Emery Wheel Co., Wal-tham, Mass.; Res. 32 South St., Wal-tham, Mass. Alexander Pringle Gray, 3d, Concert Singer, Sheridan Rd. and Noyes St., Evanston, Ill. David Frank Hosking Fostonic Acto
- David Frank Hoskins, Eastonia Apts.,
- David Frank Hoskins, Eastonia Apts., Eastonia, Pa.
 William Eber Hoskins, 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 118 E. 53rd St., New York, N. Y.
 William Schlotter Kriebel, Jr., Salesman. Ansonia Forest Products Co., Ansonia, Conn.; Res. 70 S. Cliff St., Ansonia, Conn.
 Robert Lee Rhoada, Instructor, Lehigh University, S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 488 Beikel Ave., S. Bethlehem, Pa.

1013

- Robert Frank Bigham, Jr., Civil Engin-eer, with Dravo Contracting Co., Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. 554 Washington Ave., Carnegie, Pa. Herbert Graves Clark, Box 111, Richwood, W. Va.

- W. Va. Lloyd Francis Engle, Farm Bureau, Bran-ton County, Sutton, W. Va. Frederick James Harrison, Ringling, Okla; Res.: Carnegie, Pa. Benjamin Reed Henderson, Instructor, West Chester High School, Pa.; Res. 117 S. Walnut St., West Chester, Pa. Judd Walter' Lewis, Teacher, Genl. Del., Norfolk, Va.; Res. Box 253 Berkeley, Pa.
- Pa. John Frederick Miller. Test Plant, Pa. R. R. Co., Tyrone, Pa. Dexter W. Very, with Heppenstall Knife & Forge Co., 47th and Hatfield Sts., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Y. M. C. A. 45th and Butler Sts., Pittsburgh, Pa.

1914

- Otis Frank Brooks, with Bancroft Apts., 109-115 W. 121st St., New York, N. Y. Bruce Lynn Fleming, Instructor, Epis-copal Academy, 1324 Locust St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 1421 Arch St., Philadelphia, Pa. Roy Redcay Gockley. Instructor, St. Law-rence University, Canton, N. Y. John Donald Hogarth. 213 First Nat. Bk., New Kensington, Pa.; Res. Smithport, Pa. William Ralph Moore. with Norton Com-

- ra. William Ralph Moore, with Norton Com-pany. Worcester, Mass.; Res. 12 Leeds St., Worcester, Mass. Wallace Vernon Peters, with Edwin C Tyson, Flora Dale, Pa.; Res. Guernsey Pa

- Pa.
 Bmery Clyde Resch, Packing Businger, with Armour & Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 6235 University Ave., Chicago, III.
 Paul Wesley Rishell, Y. M. C. A. Secre-tary, University Heights, New York, N. Y., care of N. Y. University Y. M. C. A.

- William Dixon Townsend, Farmer, Collegeville, Pa.; Res. 4103 Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Charles Douglas Winter, Railroad, with Del. & Hudson R. R. Co., Scranton, Pa.; Res. Jermyn, Pa.

1015

- 1915
 Ralph Jones Cahall, Rubber Business, with Cahall-Fell Rubber Co., 833 N. Broad St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5315 B. Angora Terrace, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Frank Edwin Enstice, Farmer, with Walker-Gordon Laboratory Farm, Plainsboro, N. J.; Res. 436 Highland Aye, Arlington, N. J.
 John Francis Gallagher, Salesman, P. O. Box 966, Colorado Springs, Col.
 Randail MacDonald, Student, Rensselaer Polytechnic Inst., Troy, N. Y.; Res. Scranton, Pa.
 Chauncey Dana Miller, Medical Student, Univ. of Pa., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res.
 Webster Ave., Scranton, Pa.
 Henry William Nichols, Law Student, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. Vandergrift, Pa.
 James Harris Olewine, Assistant, Univers-ity of Illinois, Urbana, III.; Res. 413 E. Daniel St., Champaign, III.
 Gibert Palmer Pond, Medical Student, Univ. of Pa., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. phia, Pa.

1016

- James Alfred Clark, Secretary, Y. M. C. A., Steubenville, O. William Augustus Craig, Contractor, with Robert Grace Contracting Co., 409 Electric Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Scotland, Pa. Clifton Reel Denny, Student; Res. 427 Hummel St., Harrisburg, Pa. Thomas Lee Entwisle, Salesman, Browker Fertilizer Co., 60 Trinity Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2416 W. Lehigh Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. George Vantine Fleck, 471 Hatfield St., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 299 40th St., Pitts-burg, Pa.

- John Campbell Herr, Student; Res. 446 N. Washington St., Butler, Pa. Donald Ray James, Student; Res. Lorain,
- O. Frank Leslie Keller, Farmer, Johnstown.
- Pa.
- Robert Herman Olmstead, Student; Res.
- AUGTI FIERMAN Olmstead, Student; Res. Fairdale, Pa. Allison Raymond Palmer, Marden, Orth & Hastings, Newark Meadows, N. J.; Res. 107 Halsey St., Room 517, Newark, N. J.

1017

- Franklyn Taylor Arndt, Student; Res. 441 Wyoming Ave., Scranton, Pa. Richard Thatcher Bright, Student; Res. 328 Church St., Poughkeepsie, N. Y. Elwood Carr Cornog, Student; Swarth-more College, Swarthmore, Pa.; Res. Ithan, Pa. Thomas Reese Evans, Business, with Del. & Hud. Coal Co., Carbondale, Pa.; Res. 13 Washington St., Carbondale, Pa. Thomas Edwin Kriebel, Student; Res. Oaks, Pa.

•

William Heulan Locke, Student; Res.

William Heulan Locke, Student; Res. Oil City, Pa.
Joseph Shoman Oberle, Student; Res. Lafayette Hill P. O., Pa.
Walter Morell Sanders, Student; Res. 55 E. Stratiord Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.
Albert Allen Simpler, Student; Res. Lansdowne Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.
Arthur Blackburn Underhill, Student; Res. 21 E. Stratford Ave., Lansdowne, Pa.

- Pa.
- Grange De Witt White, Jr., Railroad, with Pa. R. R. Co.; Res. 159 John-son Ave., Newark, N, J.

1918

Everett W. Earle, Student; Res. 11 S. Brighton Ave., Atlantic City, N. J. Charles Harold Fast, Student; Res. 27 N. 17th St., Harrisburg, Pa. George Frear Fry, Student; Res. 158 W. River St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa. George Edward Kratt, Leavittsburg, Ohio; Res. 1054 Ninth St., Lorain, O. Ployd Gettinger Parrish, Student; Res. 378 Chestnut Ave., Kingston, Pa. Charles Dewey Prutzman, Student; Res. 502 Franklin St., Palmerton, Pa.

William Havard Rogers, Student; Res. 255 Dean St., West Chester, Pa. Arthur George Schautz, Student; Res. 920 Monroe Ave., Scranton, Pa. Robert Lee Williams, Student; Res. 403 Chestnut St., Kingston, Pa., 1919.

IGIG

William Embree Dennisson, Student; Res. 312 W. Miner St., West Chester, Pa.

Pa. Carroll Kunkle Denny, Student; Res. 427 Hummel St., Harrisburg, Pa. Charles Karsner Graeber, Student; Res. 3411 Ridge Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. John Alfred Laubach, Student; Res. 312 N. 12th St., Allentown, Pa. Robert Ascough Livingston, Student; Res. 95 E. Stewart St., Lansdowne, Pa.

- Pa.
- Pa. Allen Curry Oberle, Student; Res. La-fayette Hill, Pa. Alfred Whitaker Pond, Student; Res. State College, Pa. Alfred John Porter, Student; Res. 683 Colorado Ave., Bridgeport, Ct.



PURDUE CHAPTER

Purdue University, West Lafayette, Ind.

Established Dec. 5, 1914; 15 Classes; 85 Members.

1004

Ross Winalow Harris, Electrical Engineer and Traction Expert, Madison, Wis, Res. 1800 Madison St., Madison, Wis, Clyde Edwin Layton, Public Utility En-gineer and Contractor, with Kokomo Sanitary Milk Co., Kokomo, Ind.; Res. Sweeny Flat, Kokomo, Ind.

1905

Lee Weber Duncan, Electrical Engineer, with Ft. Wayne Electric Wks., Ft. Wayne, Ind.; Res. 1121 Dayton Ave., Ft. Wayne, Ind.

1906

- Thomas Botts Crigler, Retail Druggist, Attica. Ind.
- Thomas Botts Cright, Actual Attica, Ind. Attica, Ind. Glenn Clyde Morgan, Ventilating and Power Plant Equipment, Vice Presi-dent and Secretary of Morgan-Gerrish Co., 821 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 1919 W. 49th St., Minne-apolis, Minn.

1007

- Everett Matthew Greeson, Dept. Manager, with Sanborn Electric Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 149 West 20th St., Indian-
- Ind.; Kes. 149 West soun St., Annual-apolis, Ind.
 Leslie Huntington Harris, Professor, Uni-versity of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 412 Ross Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa.
 William Homer Hartz, Secretary, Morden Frog & Crossing Works, 1873 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4919 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1000

- William Claud Baisinger, Division Engin-eer, with Atchison, Topeka & Sante Fe R. R., Marceline, Mo. Edgar Scott McCandliss, Assistant Pro-fessor, University of Missouri, Box 351, Rolla, Mo.
- Rolla, Mo. Lee Hamilton Simonton, Assistant Engin-eer, with Rocky Mountain Fire Under-writers' Assn., 802 Gas and Electric Bidg., Denver, Colo.; Res. 2350 Cler-mont St., Denver, Col. Harvey William Smith, Engineer with Saml. Austin & Sons Co., 14230 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. Colfax, Ind. Jonathan Ernest Teal, Special Engineer, with Third Vice-Pres. of Baltimore & Ohio R. R., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 1511 Mt. Royal Ave., Baltimore, Md.

1910

Dale Stevens Cole, Sales Manager, The Walter P. Ambos Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 8820 Carnegie Ave., Cleveland, O.

- Drewry Kassebaum, Inspector of Com-plaints, with Claim Dept. of City of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4541 N. Racine Ave., Chicago, Ill. Frederic Jacob Rapp, Electrical Engineer, with Ft. Wayne Electric Works, Ft. Wayne, Ind.; Res. 3814 Fairfield Ave., Ft. Wayne, Ind. Robert Lewis Stevenson, R. F. ,D. 28 Southport, Ind. Byron Glenn Tarkington, Power Engineer, with Hodenpyl-Hardy & Co., Common-wealth Bldg., Jackson, Mich.; Res. 213 Second St., Jackson, Mich.

1011

- Alexander Dyar Cobb. Agricultural Ad-viser, Box 236, Brownstown, Ind. Beltran Carews Hubbard, Correspondent, with A. Schilling & Co., 2d and Folsom Sts., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1720 Eighth St., Alameda, Cal. Chauncey Edward McCoy, Metallurgist, with American Rolling Mill Co., Middle-town, O.; Res. 503 S. Broadway, Mid-dletown, O. Broadway, Mid-dletown, C. Berger, Stranger, R. D. 6, Rushville, Ind. Arthur De Witt Seawright, Proprietor, Seawright Pharmacy, Wabash, Ind; Res. 456 West Hill St., Wabash, Ind; Chase Dillon Smelser, Civil Engineer, Ply-mouth, Ind.

- mouth, Ind. Oswald Albert Tislow, Structural Engin-eer, with Albert Kohn, Architect, De-troit, Mich.; Res. 92 Vancouver Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1012

- Lloyd Charles Spake, Assistant Editor Electrical World, 1570 Old Colony Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5635 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- Chicago, 111. Clarence Eugene Trotter, Special Appren-tice, with C. C. C. & St. L. R. R., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 720 N. New Jersey St., Indianapolis, Ind.

- Noble Lee Benton, Salesman, with Beaver Light Co., Beaver Falls, Pa. Vernal Albert Diggs, District Traffic Chief, Missouri & Kansas Tel. Co., Gates Bidg, Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 4314 Campbell St., Kansas City, Mo. Carl Edward Egeler, Publicity Engineer, with National Lamp Works, Nela Park, Cleveland O.; Res. 79 Belmore Rd., Cleveland O.; Res. 79 Belmore Rd., Cleveland O., Swayzee, Ind. Raymond Winston Mark, Proprietor Mark Hardware Co., Swayzee, Ind. Archie Blair Roberts, Farmer, R. F. D. 5, La Porte. Ind. *Henry Charles Schoch, Superintendent of Explosives, d. July 7, 1915.

Philip Clayton Wymond, Graduate Appren-tice, with Westinghouse Electrical & Manufacturing Co., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 710 Lamar Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa.

1014

- John Ervin Berns, Citizens Gas Company, Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indianapolis, Ind. Forest James Funk, Assistant, Mass. Inst. of Tech., Boston, Mass.; Res. 122 St. Botolph St., Boston, Mass. and Millers-burger Jack.
- Botolph St., Boston, Mass. and Millers-burg, Ind. Herbert Allen Minturn, Chief Engineer, Sun Motor Car Co., Elkhart, Ind.; Res. 6ar W. Lexington Ave., Elkhart, Ind. Samuel Abram Peck, Chief Despatcher, with Diamond Chain & Mfg. Co., Indian-apolis, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Indian-apolis, Ind.
- apolis, Ind. apolis, Ind. ay Stinson Pomeroy, Civil Engineer, with Diamond Alkali Co., Fairport Har-bor, O. Ray
- bor, O. Allison Rae Schleicher, Cost Department, with Mengel Box Co., Box 36, Hud-son City Station, Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 38 Dunnell Rd., Maplewood, N. J. Earl Livingstone Shaner, Penton Pub-lishing Co., Cleveland, O. Ralph Ward Simpson, Assistant Chemist, with Victor Chemical Works, 1540 Thorn St., Chicago Heights, Ill.; Perm. Res. 306 E. Walnut St., Kokomo, Ind.

1915

Charles Marvin East, Gravel Business, Asst. Mgr., with Elliston Gravel Co., Worthington, Ind.

- Worthington, Ind. Morris Hornbeck Erickerson, Farmer; Res. Brookston, Ind. Leonard Haynes Johnson, Student, Mass. Agricultural College, Amherst, Mass.; Res. Monticello, Ind. Leslie Louis Leidner, Assistant Decorator, with Leidner & Hascall, Goshen, Ind.; Res. 424 S. 5th St., Goshen, Ind. Julius Miller Lonn, Production Engineer, with Great Western Mfg. Co., La Porte, Ind.; Res. 1303 Michigan Ave., La Porte, Ind. Leo Richard Mark, Teacher, High School,

- Ind.; Res. 1303 Michigan Ave., La Porte, Ind.
 Leo Richard Mark, Teacher, High School, Herron Lake, Minn.
 Harry Leroy Miller, Chemist, with Stand-ard Chemical Co., Vanadium Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.
 Vassie Edwin Smith, with Platt Iron Works, Dayton, O.; Res. 128 Jinden Ave., Dayton, O.; Res. 128 Jinden Ave., Dayton, O.;
 Robert Eckhard Tafel, H. C. Tafel Elec-tric Co., 236 W. Jefferson St., Louis-ville, Ky.; Res. 1804 Tyler Parkway, Louisville, Ky.
 Ture Semore Tulien, Special Apprentice, A. T. & S. F. R. T., Topeka, Kan.; Res. 216 Fillmore St., Topeka, Kan.
 Marc Louis Wymond, Assistant Traffic Manager, with Chess & Wymond Co., Louisville, Ky.

1016

John Jeremiah Bachman, Student; Yale University, New Haven, Conn.; Res. Aurora, Ind.

- Walter John Edwards, South Bend Creamery Co., South Bend, Ind.; Res. Box 334 Y. M. C. A., South Bend, Ind. Elmer John Lamb, Student; Res.: 1990 Eric St., Toledo, O.
 George William Haskins, Sullivan Ma-chinery Co., Claremont, N. H.; Res. 7 Prospect St., Claremont, N. H.; Res. 7 Prospect St., Claremont, N. H.; Willis W. Myers, Kenton, O.
 Joevert Gray Parks, Farmer; Res. Dob-bins, P. O., N. J.
 Cecil Carl Pults, (Init. by Miami), Mid-deltown, O.; Res. College Corner, O.
 Irwin Frederick Smith, General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 905 State St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Mark Albert Weckerly, Cadet Engineer, Toledo Railways & Light Co., Toledo, O.; Res. Whitehouse, O.

1017

- Wendell Holmes Nead, Drug Business,
- Hymera, Ind. Reaso, Drug Business, Hymera, Ind. Reasor, Student; Res. Henryetta, Okla. Erle Franklin Ross, Student; Res. 2241 N. Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind. Lorin William Smith, Student; Res. 86 East Main St., Wabash, Ind. Donald Kaasahuum Stiar Student; Res.
- Donald Kassebaum Stier, Student; Res.
- Donaid Kassebaum Stier, Student; Res. Aurora, Ind. Harry Stanley Turner, Student; Res. 418 University St., Muncie, Ind. Horace McColloch Weir, Student; Res. 2142 Ashland Ave., Indianapolis, Ind. Lloyd Klijan Whelan, Student; Res. 1639 South 6th St., Terre Haute, Ind.

1918

- Herbert Franklin Arnold, Student; Res. 620 S. 8th St., Goshen, Ind. William Jennings Berns, Student; Res. R. F. D. 4, Linton, Ind. Merle Benjamin Cheney, Student; Res. 318 Prendergast Ave., Jamestown, N. Y. Horace Daniel Freas, Student; Res. 752 N. Main St., Frankfort, Ind. Alvin Gustav Jose, Real Estate; Res. 1170 Reid Pl., Indianapolis, Ind. Ralph Lankton McKay, (Init. by Colgate), Student; Res. 309 S. Main St., Bluff-ton, Ind. William Hamilton Mayer, Student; Res.

- William Hamilton Mayer, Student; Res. 826 Union St., Indianapolis, Ind. Max Halleck Norris, Student; Res.

- Max Halleck Norris, Student; Res. Frankfort, Ind. Jordan Thomas Olcott, Student; Res. Aurora, Ind. Robert Harold Singer, Student; Res. 711 Lincoln Ave., Middletown, O.

- Kenneth Ellsworth Beall, Student; Res. 2230 North St., Logansport, Ind. Dudley Pierre Diggs, Student; Res. Win-amac, Ind. William Edward Rose, Student; Res.
- Rensselaer, Ind. lfred De Witt Smith, Student; Res. Alfred
- Thorntown, Ind. arry Julian Smith, Student; Res. 155 Manchester St., Aurora, Ind. Harry

University of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y.

Established 1852; 67 Classes; 525 Members.

1853

*Fordyce Williams, Teacher, d. Dec. 25, 1855.

1844

*Tilson Columbus Barden, Judge, d. June

6, 1863. Samuel Purviance Fenn, Retired, Pittston, Pa.

1855

- Warner Hayden Curtiss
- *Albemarle Dwight Williams, Physician, d. Oct. 6, 1906.

1856

- * David Link, Teacher, d. 1867. * Edwin Judson Pickett, Teacher, d. Oct. 13, 1866. * John Nathaniel Whidden, Merchant, d.
- Mch. 19, 1889. *Delos Daniel Woodworth, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 24, 1860.

1857

- *Theodore Eaton Baker, Soldier, d. June
- 1, 1863. Marshall Spring Bidwell Gage. *Eli Haskell Hurlbutt, Clergyman, d. July 28, 1908. Robert Adamson Patterson.
- *Benjamin Worford Rogers, Clergyman, d. Aug. 15, 1873. *David Henry Sheldon, Real Estate, d.
- May 22, 1901. Jeorge Truesdale, Lawyer, d. May 18, *George
- 1916.

1858

- *Almon Clematis Bacone, Teacher, d.
- Amon Clemans Bacone, Teacner, d. Apl. 22, 1896.
 Elon Gallusk Douglass, Farmer, d. 1908.
 Thomas Dransfield, Retired; 13 Myrtle Hill Pk., Rochester, N. Y.
 George G. Ferguson, Clergyman.
 *John Schenck Higgins, Farmer, d. May
- 21, 1894. *Hugh Collins Townley, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 13, 1911. *Ambrose Franklin Willey, Clergyman, d.
- Apl. 2, 1868.

1859

- *William Allen, Student, d. 1857. *Elmore William Denison, Teacher, d.
- June 1, 1864. Aaron Bayles Eaker. *Thomas Augustus Hall, Clergyman, d. Sept. 8, 1906. *Daniel Elliott Lent, Manufacturer, d.
- June 3, 1891.

Ebenezer Packwood, Clergyman, Clifton Springs, N. Y. William Remington, Clergyman, Billings,

- Mont. John Mason Rice, Clergyman. •David Hamilton Robinson, Teacher, d. July 21, 1805. Daniel Canfield Rumsey, Insurance, d.
- Aug. 6, 1903. *Winfield Scott, Clergyman, d. Sept. 19,
- 1910.

1860

*Francis Henry Davis, Clergyman, d. Apl.

2, 1872. *Charles Edmund Hewitt, d. Nov. 18, 1911. Andrew Jackson Knight, Lawyer, Arcade, N. Y. N. Y. *David Henry Palmer, Clergyman, d. Jan.

- *Charles Emry Richards, Lawyer, d. Nov.
- 25, 1905. Charles Smith Sheffield, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 11, 1900. George Franklin Williams, City Mission-ary, 114 29th St., Richmond, Va.

1861

- Henry James Arnold, Real Estate, d. Nov. 6, 1901.
 *Abijah L. Baker, Teacher, d. Dec. 15,
- Anonan D. Dalet, related, d. Dec. 3, 1866.
 *Cyrus Amanzel Chilcott, Missionary, d. Dec. 30, 1865.
 Thomas Cull, Clergyman, Cambridge, N. Y.
 Deck, Barrow, Champan, d.
- *Francis Drake Fenner, Clergyman, d. Jan. 29, 1894. •Gavin Lindsay Hamilton, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 14, 1911. *James Péter Ludlow, Clergyman, d.
- May 7, 1898. *Charles Howard Savage, Soldier, d. Aug.
- 30, 1862.

1862

- *William Folwell Bainbridge, Author, d.
- Winiam Folger, Huttor, de 1915.
 Grove Karl Gilbert, Geologist, U. S. Geological Survey, Washington, D. C., 1919 Sixteenth St., Washington, D. C.
 Pope Catlin Huntington, Accountant, 577 East 43d St., Chicago, Ill.
 Clinton Carter Hutchinson.
 Curtis Burroughs Parsons, Clergyman, d.
 July to 1002

July 10, 1907.

- Albertus Alonzo Drown, Merchant, 1225 W. 26th St., Oklahoma, Okla. *Phillip Pearl Farnham, Clergyman, d. Feb. 12, 1908. *John Derrick Griebel, Merchant, d. Aug.
- 20, 1902.

Jacob Annes Hoekstra, Editor, Post Ex-press, 5 S. Water St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 54 Gibbs St., Rochester, N. Y.; Rossiter Johnson, Editor, 34 Union Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. 3 West 87th St., New York, N. Y. *Carl Traugott Kreyer, Diplomat, d. Sept.

29, 1914. *Sylvester Jeremiah Lusk, Clergyman, d. Nov. 11, 1882. *Joseph O'Connor, Editor, d. Sept. 9,

1908.

*Jeremiah Edwin Rockwood, Farmer, d. Jan. 17, 1912. Volacy Allen Sage, Clergyman, Clifton Springs, N. Y. Donald Sinclair, Insurance, Clarence, N. Y.

1864

William Harrison Davis, Real Estate, 112 N. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill. Nehemiah Nicholas Denton, Accountant, 910 5th St., Sacramento, Cal. Charles Forbes, Physician, 121 N. Fitz-hugh St., Rochester, N. Y. Masklin Clark Baker Oakley, City Mis-sionary, 223 West 21st St., New York, N. Y. Baker Bearghe, Blancier, 220

N. Y. Lucius Baker Parmele, Physician, 580 N. Raymond Ave., Pasadena, Cal. *Sereno Elisha Payne, Lawyer and Con-gressman, d. Dec. 10, 1914. *Tunis Dubois Toan, Farmer, d. Feb. 26,

1878.

1865

William Henry Allen, Physician, Pekin,

*Wayland Richardson Benedict, Professor, d. July 21, 1915. *Hamlet S. Briggs, Manufacturer, d. May

Barge, Maturiettifer, d. May 8, 1897.
 *Edwin Sedgwick Chittenden, Lawyer, d. Oct. 8, 1908.
 LaFayette Congdon, Clergyman, Batavia, N. Y.

N. Y. William S.

William S. Kellogg, Lawyer, Peoria, Ill. *William Henry Kenyon, Lawyer, d. May

30, 1905. *James McWhinnie, Jr., Clergyman, d. Mch. 2, 1892. William Henry Shields, Clergyman. *Augustus C. Winters, Teacher, d. July 3,

1887. 1866

Peter Vorius Jackson, Miner, Norris, Mont.

Alexander Byron Lamberton, Capitalist, President of Park Board 737 East Ave., Rochester, N. Y.

1867

*Josephus Woodhull Allen, Student, d. Apl. 21, 1866. *Edward Payson

- *A. 1000. *Edward Payson Bartlett, Clergyman, (Init. by Colby), d. Dec. 12, 1900. Pernando Cortez Cox, Lawyer, Scotts-ville, N. Y. Thomas Mitchell Martin. *Charles David Morein

Morris, Clergyman, d. *Charles David

- Apl. 17, 1888. illiam Henry Stenger, Teacher, Gran-William wille, O. *William Henry Truesdale, Teacher, d.
- Aug. 13, 1913.

x868

*David Crosby, Clergyman, d. June 11, 1900

- *Emil Kuichling, Hydraulic Engineer, d.
- Nov., 1914. Jr., (Init. by New York), Clergyman, First Baptist Church, 122 Louden St., Logan, Philadelphia, Pa. Reuben Styles.

1869

- *Samuel Edwin Baldwin, Student, d. Nov. 29, 1865. *Joseph McMaster, Merchant, d. Aug. 13,
- 1001.
- *Forest Alfred Marsh, Clergyman, d. Mar. 12, 1897. *Charles Hart Palmer, Insurance, d.
- Jan. 3, 1893. *Henry Leland Tolman, Scientist, d. Jan.
- William Edwin Wayte, Missionary, 221 F.
 Ninth St., Dallas, Tex.
 *Theodore Baker Williams, Insurance, d.
- June 19, 1901. *Linus Woolverton, Horticulturist, d. May 7, 1914.

1870

- Thomas Allen Carle, Student, d. 1867. Theodore Freylinghuysen Chapin, Teacher, Westboro, Mass.
 John H. Dennis.
 Albert Michael Duboc, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 18, 1911. *Charles Elvin Hulbert, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 1, 1900. George Russell Smith, Clergyman, Albion, N. Y.

1871

- Francis Wayland Ayer, Banker, joo Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 406
 Penn St., Camden, N. J.
 Marcellus Austin Churchill, (Init. by Colgate), Manufacturer, with Buffalo Scale Co., 81 Scott St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 154 Lexington Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Jacob Anthony Freiday, Retired, 316 South I Street, Tacoma, Wash.
 *Albert Jonathan Lyon, Clergyman, d. Mch. 15, 1878.
- Mch. 15, 1878. *Frank W. Miller, Physician, d. June 6,
- 1908. John Hart Scott, Teacher, Wrentham,
- Mass.
- *Woolsey Combs Simpson, Lawyer, d.
- Sept. 13, 1897. George Francis Wilkin, Author, 661 Sixth St., S. E., Minneapolis, Minn. Alfred M. Worcester, Merchant, 420 Main St., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 129 E. Fifth St., Cincinnati, O.

1872

- Lewis Hall Morey, (Init. by Hamilton), Clergyman, San Antonio, Tex. *Isaac Abram Wile, Lawyer, d. Feb. 17,
- 1908.
- Solomon Wile, Lawyer, 1232 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.

1879

*George Sumner Goodwin, Student, d. Dec. John Robert Joslyn, Editor, "Evening



News," Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 372 Hud-son St., Buffalo, N. Y. *George Fisher Linfield, Teacher, d. April

Jo, 1890. James Baton Wallace, Clergyman, Ixta-calco, Rancho de la Cruz, Mex.

1874

- *Francis Eugene Arnold, Clergyman, d. Feb. 14, 1909. *Homer Culver Bristol, Teacher, d. Jan.
- 22, 1914. Albert Fearing Chadwick, Teacher, Pater-

- Albert Fearing Chadwick, Teacher, Paterson, N. J.
 John Clark, Jr., Student, d. Nov. 2, 1870.
 Charles Edward Fairman, Physician, Lyndonville, N. Y.
 Frank Elmer Glen, Dep. Comptroller, 23 City Hall, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 168 Harvard St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Charles Barnsdall Parker, Physician, 846 Rose Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1321 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1321 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.
 Horace Greeley Pierce, Lawyer, 308 El-wanger and Barry Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Spencer Hugh Ware, Lawyer, Salem, Mo. Archibald Charles Wilkina, Clergyman, Greenville, S. C.
- Greenville, S. C.

1875

George Fitch McKibben, Teacher, Gran-ville, O. Theron Outwater, Clergyman, 218 Ninth St., S. W., Washington, D. C. Harvey James Owen, Clergyman, Penn Yan, N. Y. *Benjamin Wilkins Reid, Student, d. May 28, 282

- 28, 1883. Charles Richard Williams, Retired, Prince-
- ton, N. J.

1876

- *Francis Edward Bixby, Student, d. Dec. 24, 1872. *George Washington Coon, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 22, 1011. *Augustus Dalrymple, Student, d. Nov.
- 3, 1875. Edward Clare Dodge, Clergyman, Oak-field, N. Y. *Jacob Adolph Driess, Lawyer, d. Dec.
- 28, 1911. Robert McLean,
- obert McLean, (Init. by Hamilton), Clergyman, Home Missionary Board, 2120 T. Johnson Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.
- *Frank Livingston Morse, Student, d. Oct.
- Frederick Augustus Vanderburgh, Teacher, 53 Washington Sq., New York, N. Y.
 Frank Dinwiddle Vreeland, Physician, 144 Carroll St., Paterson, N. J.
 Nathan Weidenthal, Physician, 2542 E. 47th St., Cleveland, O.

1877

- Eugene Clarence Aiken. Lawyer, 141 Geneace St., Auburn, N. Y. Edward Boynton Angell, Physician', 295 Alexander St., Rochester, N. Y. John E. Brown, Teacher, 631 W. 148th St., New York, N. Y. "Thaddeus Wilson Collins, Lawyer, d. June 4 1011
- June 4, 1911.

- *Jeremiah Cooms, d. 1883. Adelbert Cronise, Lawyer, 602 Wilder Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 27 S. Goodman St., Rochester, N. Y. Herman Kent Phinney, Librarian, Uni-versity of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 8 Brighton St., Rochester, N. Y.

1878

- Albert Warren Dyke, Laundry, 607 Madison St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 761 Harrison St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 George Francis Flannery, Reporter, N. Y. City News Assn., 30 Church Street, New York, N. Y.; Res. 123 W. 44th St. New York, N. Y.; Res. 123 W. 44th St. New York, N. Y.
 David Hays, Lawyer, d. Oct. 17, 1900.
 Pranklin Lyon Lord, Lawyer, Pablo Beach, Fla.
- Fla.

- Fla. Frank Dennison Phinney, Printer, Box 100, Rangoon, Burmah. Pranklin Pierce Warner, Physician, 90 Main St., Canandaigua, N. Y. Roy Cook Webster, Lawyer, 303 Powers Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 1115 Lake Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Robert Bardwell Wickes, Lawyer, Presi-dent of Abstract Guarantee Co., 47 S. Fitzhugh St., Rochester, N. Y., 229 Oxford St., Rochester, N. Y.

1870

- Clark Mills Brink, Teacher, 9 Park Road, Manhattan, Kan. John Edwards Bristol, Insurance, Auburn, N. Y. *Henry W. Conklin, Lawyer, d. Dec. 16,
- 1910
- Melvin Elliott Crowell, Teacher, Franklin, Ind.

- Ind. Theodore Stephen Day, Clergyman, R. F. D. No. 4, Waterloo, N. Y. Thomas Phillips, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, San Bernardino, Cal. John Clinton Ransom, Editor, 1027 35th St., N. W., Washington, D. C.; Res. 707 Randolph St., Washington, D. C. *Henry Wile, Teacher, d. April 11, 1887.

x 88o

- *Reuben E. Burton, Clergyman, d. Dec. 9,
- 1014. William Frederick Faber, Clergyman, 438 Dearborn Ave., Helena, Mont. *Solomon Hays, Manufacturer, d. May 7,
- 1004. *Louis Henry Miller, Teacher, d. June 2,
- Miner Florello Miller, Teacher, d. Julie 2, Miner Florello Miller, Teacher. ⁶George Washington Pye, Teacher, d. Apr. 6, 1911. Alexander Strachan, Teacher, 9 Van
- lexander Strachan, Teacher, 9 Van Buren St., Deadwood, S. D.

- hn Albert Barhite, Special County Judge, 817 Ins. Bldg., Rochester, N. Y. Res. 13 Buckingham St., Rochester, N. Y. John
- N. Y. William Henry Beach, Lawver, 718 Powers Bildg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 680 Monroe Ave.. Rochester, N. Y. Daniel James Ellison, (Init. by Colgate), Clergyman, Liberty, N. Y. Franklin Nelson Jewett, Teacher, Fre-donia, N. Y.

Erastus Fox Loucks, Teacher, Findlay,

*John Lewis Margrander, Teacher, d. July 13. 1900.

*Charles Albert Moody, Real Estate, d.

Nov. 15, 1910. Waldo Grant Morse, Lawyer, 10 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Yonkers, N.Y.

*William Frederick Strasmer, Lawyer, d.

Sept. 23, 1913. Oliver Murray Warner, C High St., Worcester, Mass. Contractor, 1

1882

Edwin Arnold Barnes, Merchant, Charles-ton, W. Va. *Eugene Alexander Byrnes, Lawyer, d.

Aug. 1, 1913. *Frederick Ransom Campbell, Editor, d.

Frederick Ransom Campbell, Editor, d. Sept. 14, 1888.
 Augustime Spencer Carman, Clergyman, 515 Tupper St., Marietta, O.
 George Albert Gillette, Lawyer, 1016 Wilder Bildg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 80 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Frank Houser. Printer, 2211 E. 76th St., Cleveland, O.
 Daniel Johnston Myers, Clergyman, 2320 Michigan Ave., Chicago, III.

1883

Charles Lincoln Dean, Lawyer, 134 Erie Co. Sav. Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 382 William St., Buffalo, N. Y. *Frank Whitney Foote, Merchant, d.

Jan. 15, 1907. Munson Holt Ford, Insurance, 1020 Crosby St., Rockford, Ill. Willard Albert Hill, (Init. by Colby), Y. M. C. A. Sec. •William Samuel Lemen, Teacher, d. June

21, 1802. Curtis Richard Morford, (Init. by Western Reserve), Lawyer, 15 10th St., Buffalo,

John Jay Ryan, Lawyer, Medina, N. Y.

1884

John Calvin Carman, Clergyman, 2070 Cherry St., Denver, Colo. Cassius Montgomery Clark, Lawyer, Pea-body, Kan. *Leland Gelentine Fenner, Teacher, d.

May 12, 1883. *F-edorick Elliott Lent, Teacher, d. Aug.

1885

Henry Croskey Cooper, Clergyman, Little Falls, N. Y. Joseph Henry Hill, Lawyer, Aqueduct Bldg, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Long-meadow, Pitsford. N. Y. George Frederick Holt, Clergyman, 1110 I.emon St., Riverside, Cal.

James Ross Lynch, Clergyman, 421 W. 23d St., New York, N. Y. Walter Rauschenbusch, Teacher, Theo. Sem., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 4 Ports-mouth Terrace, Rochester, N. Y. Carl Hubert Smith, Lawyer, 914 Elicott Sq. Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 454 Breckenridge St., Buffalo, N. Y. Ezra Merton Sparlin, Insurance, 912 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 429 Seneca Parkway, Rochester, N. Y. Burt Jay Tice, Teacher.

1886

- Henry Willard Bean, Lawyer, 120 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. University Club, New York, N. Y. *William Edward Davis, Lawyer, d. Feb.
- William Edward Davis, Lawyer, d. Feb. 2, 1906.
 William Elmer Loucks, Clergyman, 2214 Dupont Ave., N. Minneapolis, Minn.
 *Edward Taylor Parsons, Salesman, d. May 22, 1914.
 Ernest Noble Pattee, Teacher, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.
 Wallace Samuel Truesdell, Teacher, 134 E. Upsal St., Mt. Airy, Philadelphia, Pa.

1887

- Arthur Lincoln Benedict, Physician, 228 Summer St., Buffalo, N. Y. *Fred Lincoln Cody, Student, d. Feb. 5,
- 1887.

- 1887.
 Herbert Alonzo Manchester, Clergyman, 59 Monmouth St., E. Boston, Mass.
 Fred Elmer Marble, Clergyman, 41 Haw-thorn St., Cambridge, Mass.
 Cortland Roosa Myers, Clergyman, Tre-mont Temple, Boston, Mass.; Res. Riverbank Court, Cambridge, Mass.
 Benjamin Otto, Clergyman, 115 Crescent Ave., Peoria, Ill.
 *Fred Alexander Race, Teacher, d. Nov. 24, 1888.
 Arthur Leland Smith, Physician, 62 Bayard St., New Brunswick, N. J.

1888

- Walter Robert Betteridge, College Professor, d. Mar. 2, 1916.
 *Samuel Max Brickner, Physician and Editor. d. May 5, 1916.
 Walter Hays, Manufacturer, Buffalo Shirt Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 161 Lancaster Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Alden Jesse Merrell, Teacher, Geneva, N. Y.; Res. 88 Edgerton St., Rochester, N. Y.
 *Hiram Pratt Riddell, Student, d. April 10, 1886.
- William Craig Wilcox, Teacher, Iowa State University, Iowa City, Ia.

1889

.

- Isaac Adler, Lawyer, 1008 Granite Bldg.. Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 25 Buckingham St. Rochester, N. Y. •Willis Homer Brooks, Clergyman, d.
- July 7, 1007. Burton Stauffer Fox, Teacher, Youngwood.
- William Crain Raymond, Teacher, 104 9th St., Hoboken, N. J.



- 1890
 Edwin Rufus Beall, Clerk, 23 City Hall, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 126 Albemarle St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Herbert Wright Bramley, Merchant, 250 East Main St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Brockport, N. Y.
 John Stevens Briggs, Advertising Coun-sel, 215 Arlington Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 25 Erion Crs., Rochester, N. Y.
 Charles Sumner Brown, Clergyman, 2526 Bell Pl., Walnut Hills, Cincinnati, O.
 Charles Ernest Burr, Clergyman, 54 Lauriston, St., Providence, R. I.
 Lewis Alfred Mitchell, Clergyman, Rhein-beck, N. Y.
 James Bale Morman, Author, Kensington, Md. W.

- Md.
- Albert Henry Wilcox, Teacher, East High Sch., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 224 Bar-rington St., Rochester, N. Y.

1891

- Isaac Max Brickner, Lawyer, 323 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Irondeuoit, N. Y.
 Elmer Lorenzo, Fargo, Clergyman, d. Nov. 15, 1900.
 Francis Jackson French, Manufacturer, Mustard St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 213 Culver Rd., Rochester, N. Y.
 Walter Simon Howard, (Init. bv Colgate), Clergyman, 155 W. 4th St., St. Paul, Minn.
 William Dayton Merrell, Teacher, University of Rochester, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. R. F. D. No. 3 Brighton, N. Y.
 William Dennison Olmsted, Lawyer, Perry, N. Y.
 William Organ Shaw, Clergyman, d. Aug.

- N. Y. •Willis Organ Shaw, Clergyman, d. Aug. 4, 1900.

1892

Franchot Huntington Boyd, Clerk, Florida,

- Pranchot Huntington Boya, Cierk, Fiorius, N. Y.
 Albert Ehrgott, Y. M. C. A. Sec., Y. M. C. A. Building, San Francisco, Cal.
 Hollister Adelbert Hamilton, Teacher, Womans' College, Elmira, N. Y.
 William Wayne Lovell, Elec. Eng., with Canadian Westinghouse Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 58 Lymptone Ave., Lawrence Pk., Toronto, Ont.
 *Clyde Ellsworth Marsh, Lawyer, d. May 20 1001.

- 29, 1901. Charles Hartshorn Maxson, Clergyman, 1014 S. 46th St., Philadelphia, Pa. Albert Henry Olmstead, Manufacturer, 782 St. Paul St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 223 Wellington Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
- N. Y. Jay Stuart Page, Lawver. 317 Elwanger and Barry Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 85 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
- Oct. 21, 1901. Jesse Burton Warren, Laundry, 196 Court St. Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 533 Culver Rd., Rochester, N. Y.

1803

Louis Marten Antisdale, Editor, 30 Ex-change St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 180 Dartmouth St., Rochester, N. Y.

- Clarence Sears Bissell, Lumber, 1928 Jefferson Co. Bk. Bldg., Birmingham, Ala.
 Charles Dana Blackmon, Manufacturer, 26 Industrial St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 187 Culver Rd., Rochester, N. Y.
 Edward Augustine French, Physician, 209 Alexander St., Rochester, N. Y.
 George Sawyer Gardner, Manufacturer, 141 Clifton St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Eliott Moriarty Hague, Physician, 652 East Main St., Rochester, N. Y.
 John Knight, Lawyer, Arcade, N. Y.
 Farastus Delevan Richmond, Supervisor, Craig Colony, Sonyea, N. Y.
 Howard Joslyn Smith, Editor, 15 Board of Trade Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 138 Livingston St., Buffalo, N. Y.

1804

- James Augustine Clarke, Editor, Mc-Minnville, Ore. Frank / Calvin Eastman, Court Reporter, Warsaw, N. Y. Fred Wilson Eastman, 226 Tacoma Bldg., Tacoma, Wash. Howard Lansing Peake, Salesman, 21 State St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 164 Troupe St., Rochester, N. Y. James Hector Sankey, Clergyman, Ches-ter, W. Va. Charles Arthur Spaulding, Manager New
- ter, W. Va. Charles Arthur Spaulding, Manager New York Tel. Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 817 Ashland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Rufus Miles Traver, Clergyman, Pontiac,
- Mich.

1895

- John Adam Bendinger, Teacher, Otterbein College, Westerville, O.; Res. Lincoln Ave., Westerville, O.; Res. Lincoln Strank Chadbourne, Statistician and Analys-ist, 42 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 480 Park Ave., East Orange, N. J. Daniel Holley Cole, Salesman, Mountain-brook, Brewster, N. Y. Clyde Osmer DeLand, Artist, 1520 Chest-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa. Willard Hubbard Goodwin, Lawyer, William Charles Kohlmetz, Lawver, 617

- N. Y. William Charles Kohlmetz, Lawyer, 617 Elwanger and Barry Bldg., Rochester, N. Y., Res. Grant St., Rochester, N. Y. Henry E. Winans, Clerk, Augusta St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 114 Weldt St., Rochester, N. Y.

- George Alden Bates, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Merchant, Mem. Bates Music Co., 835 Ninth St., Greeley, Col.; Res. 814 Twelfth St., Greeley, Col. *Alvin Ray Chapin, Inspector, d. June 1, 1007
- 1007

- 1907. Joseph Matthew Cochran, (Init. by Col-gate), Salesman, Lockport, N. Y. James Walter Jones. George Albert Lane, Physician, 40 Gibbs St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 186 N. Union St., Rochester, N. Y. George Henry Leffer, Sales Manager, 637 St. Paul St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 49 Selve Ter., Rochester, N. Y. Henry Williams Martens. Lawyer, 517 Elwanger and Barry Bldg., Rochester,

N. Y.; Res. 87 Martin St., Rochester, N. Y. Leo O'Brien, Physician, 16 James St., Rochester, N. Y. James Smith Parsons, (Init. by Colgate), Merchant, Oxford, N. Y. William Dunlop Robinson, Clergyman, N. Yakima, Wash. Lorenz Daniel Rodenbach, Merchant, Lycon N. Y.

Lorenz Danie Lyons, N. Y.

1897

Curtis William Barker, Private Sec., 34 City Hall, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 54 Kingston St., Rochester, N. Y. William Degroff Chipp, Real Estate, 264 70th St., Bay Ridge, N. Y. Abraham Ford DuBois, Printer, 82 St. Paul St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 13 Audubon St., Rochester, N. Y. Milo Burdette Hillegas, Teacher, Teachers' College, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.

N. Y. Samuel Henry Moore, Insurance, Cleve-land, O. *Emmet O'Brien, Teacher, d. Jan. 3,

1890. William Augustus Petroldt, Clergyman, Lodge Grass, Mont. •Arthur Claire Potter, Student, d. Dec.

*Arthur Claire Potter, Student, d. Dec. 12, 1807.
Robert Salter, Contractor, 44 Aldine St., Rochester, N. Y.
Lewis Earle Saunders, Chemist, Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 123 Bugalo Ave., Niagara Falls, N. Y.
George James Searles, Clergyman, Erie Chapel, 1347 W. Erie St., Chicago, Ill.
Albert Henry Stearns, Lawyer, 901 Wilder Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 229 Meigs St., Rochester, N. Y.
George Matthew Thompson, Physician, 222 Westminster Rd., Rochester, N. Y.

1898

- Frank Tully Bascom, Physician, 174 East Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 59 Rugby St., Rochester, N. Y.
 George Gregory Carroll, Physician, 614 W. Main St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Hugh Bradley Carroll, Lawyer. 323 El-wangel and Barry Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res.: 614 W. Main St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Roy Palmer Chadsey, Police Clerk, 137 Ex-change St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 56 Tacoma St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 56 Tacoma St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 56 Tacoma St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 50 Dewey Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 50 Lorimer St., Rochester, N. Y.; Charles Patrick Cox, Real Estate, 111 Cox Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 3 Girard St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 457 Maplewood Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 457 Maplewood Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 *William Olney Miller, Student, d. 1808.

N. Y. William Olney Miller, Student, d. 1808. Louis Henry Rowe, Lawyer, 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Republican Club, New York, N. Y. Washington Alfred Russell, Lawyer, 701 D. S. Morgan Bidg., Buffalo, N. Y. George Palmer Thomas, Physician, Wat-kins, N. Y.

1800

- Walter Scott Austin, Teacher, Proctersville, Vt.
 Calvin Perry Bascom, Clerk, Lafayette R. Plumb, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Hamilton Hotel, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Hamilton Eugene Bradley, Teacher, Williamson, N. Y.
 George Henry Davis, Physician, LeRoy, N. Y.
 William Gaylord James, Clergyman, 2015 W. 95th St., Cleveland, O.
 Herbert Ray Locke, Farmer, Arkport, N. Y.
 Bugene Lawrence Reed, Asst. Cashier,

- N. Y. Bugene Lawrence Reed, Asst. Cashier, The Marine Natl. Bk., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 339 Beard Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Wilfred Milo Wilcoxen, Teacher, Mace-don, N. Y. Abram Julius Wile, Executive Secretary, Jewish Y. M. A., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 52 Roslyn St., Rochester, N. Y.

1000

- Alfred Price Fletcher, Asst. Sup. Pub. Inst., Municipal Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.: Res. 54 Warwick Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Ellis Gilbert, Clergyman, N. Tonawanda, N. Y. Edward Reuben Hay, Farmer, Clyde,
- N. Y.
- N. I. Clarence Cornwell Keehn, Manufacturer, Lisk Mfg. Co., Canandaigua, N. Y.; Res. Canandaigua, N. Y. Claude Edgar Marvin, Clerk, Gen. As-phalt Co., 1900 Land Title Bldg., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 174 Lismore Ave., Clengide Pa
- Glenside, Pa. Harry Bigelow Oatley, Chief Engineer, Loarry Bigelow Outey, Chief Engineer, Lo-comotive Superheater Co., 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 145 Wil-son Ave., Flushing, N. Y. alter George Parkes, Teacher, Burton,
- Walter
- Walter George Parkes, Teacher, Burton, Wash.
 Arthur Percy Ross, Traveling Represen-tative, Jamestown Worsted Mills, James-town, N. Y.; Res. 404 W. 5th St. Jamestown, N. Y.
 Alexander McGinn Stewart, Farmer, R. F. D. No. 1, Pittsford, N. Y.
 Farley Justin Withington, Insurance, 212 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 593 Park Ave., Rochester, N. Y.

1001

- John Edmond DuBois, Publisher, Newark, N. Y.
 Ernest Seward Eldridge, Draughtsman, 1050 University Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 523 Augustine St., Rochester, Floyd Cooper Fairbanks. Teacher, 51 E. Stradford Ave., Lansdown, Pa.
 Milton James Harris, Clergyman, E. Los. Vegas, N. M.
 Edwin Carr Redferń, Lawver, 514 Ins. Bildg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 30 Audu-bon St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 30 Audu-bon St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 30 Audu-bon St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 719 Carlton Ave., Plainfield, N. J.
 Bertrand Holmes Wallace, Teacher, Swarthmore, Par.
- Swarthmore, Pa. George Young Webster, Lawyer, 303 Wilder Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.: Res. 34 Riverside St., Rochester, N. Y.

John Bartlett Whiteman, Clergyman, St. James Rectory, Greenfield, Mass. Joseph Merton Young, Clerk, Int, Rev. Dept., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1308 I St., N. W., Washington, D. C.

1903

- Frank Erwin DeGelleke, Teacher, Sea Cliff, N. Y. Robert Thomas Duffy, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Salesman, 31 State St., Boston,

- ton), Salesman, 31 October 2019
 Masa.
 Charles Francis Eddy, Clergyman, 32 Pine St., Taunton, Mass.
 Charles William Hennington, Physician, 302 Alexander St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Charles Lee Pierce, Lawyer, 1008 Wilder Bldg, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 1771
 St. Faul St., Rochester, N. Y.
 *Fred Prosser Salisbury, Lawyer, d. July 7, 1007. 7, 1907.

1903

- Burritt Lyman Anderson, Insurance, Mem. Clapp & Anderson, Toronto, Ont. Res.: 151 Spadina Rd., Toronto, Ont.
 Isaac Brooks Clark, Clergyman, Am. Bap. Mission, Hanyang, Cent. China.
 George Dudley Collier, x Athens St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Oscar Uriah Cook, Inspector, Carnegie Steel Co., Youngstown, O.
 Faust Charles DeWalsh, Teacher, College of the City of New York, New York, N. Y.; Res.: 664 W. 179th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Floyd D. Holmes.
 George Bulter Marble, Teacher, Newark, N. Y.
- N. Y. Ray Kenyon Savage, Teacher, No. 7 School, Rochester, N. Y.; Rea. 36 Riverside St., Rochester, N. Y. Frank King Singiser, Teacher, Rangoon,
- Burmah.
- William Sutherland, Engineer, 249 Mel-ville St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 20 Curtiss St., Rochester, N. Y.

1904

- Henry Cadby Dewey, Salesman with Sweeper Vacuum Co., 203 Weichmann Bidg, Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 218 N. Fifth St., Saginaw, Mich.; Res. 218 N. Fifth St., Saginaw, Mich. Thomas Curtis Disbrow, Manufacturer, 280 Lyell Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 165 Saratoga Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Percy Bruce Dutton, Insurance, 401 Wilder Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Charles Robert Gregg, d. about 1906. Harold Hastings Hallock, Manufacturer, Economy Drawing Table Co., 324 Nasby Bidg., Toledo, O.; Res. 1816 Waite Ave., Toledo, O. Rea Vernon Howland, Dentist, 21 Upton Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Wallace Bruce Large, Physician, 725 Joseph Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Raymond James Reynolds, Steam Eng., with Stokes Milling Co., Watertown, S. Dak.

- Dak.
- William Edward Smith, State Industrial Com., 1 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 298 Cleremont Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1005

- Fred L. Bennett, Manufacturer, 15 State Street, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Mace-don, N. Y. Roy, Arthur Bush, Pharmacist, 375
- Roy Arthu. Bush, Pharmacist, 375 Eleventh St., Portland, Ore. Albert B. Clark, Clergyman, Pullman, Wash.

- Albert B. Clark, Clergyman, runnen, Wash.
 John Poster Clark, Farmer, Spencerport, N. Y.
 Harry Daniel Fuller, Merchant, 488 East Main St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 553 Harvard St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Marvin Ketcham.
 Avery Morgan Meech, Manufacturer, Lisk Mig. Co., Canandaigua, N. Y.
 Amos Dake Palmer, Salesman, with Visor Knitting Co., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res.: Lockport, N. Y.
 George Nelson Sage, Lawyer, Woolworth Bildg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 520 W. 123d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 280 Berkley St., Rochester, N. Y.

1906

- 1900 William Kenneth Barry, Tel. Eng., with American Tel. & Tel. Co., 24 Walker St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 18th St., near Berkley Ave., Bloomfield, N. J. Lawrence Bacon Brink, Teacher, Worces-ter Academy, Worcester, Mass. Charles Lacy Harris, Farmer, Penfield, N. Y. William Hawley Higbie, Teacher, Hunt-ington, N. Y. Charles Homer Holswarth, Teacher, Hunt-ington, N. Y. Charles Homer Holswarth, Teacher, West H. S., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 43 Elm-dorf Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Heary Judson Humpstone, Teacher, Uni-versity of Pa., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 428 Connaroe St., Roxboro, Philadel-phia, Pa. Arthur Rathjen, Lawyer, German Insur-ance Bldg., Rochester, N. Y. Louis Garlick Reynolds, Teacher, 103 Herkimer St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Robert Osmond Saunders, Salesman, 1012 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa. *Earle Gibson White, Student, d. June, 1906.

- In the state of th

- Floyd Erwin Bernard, Rector St., Ann's Episcopal Church, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2018 N. Kimball Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Fred Walter Hunter, Promoter, 28 Mason Street, Rochester, N. Y.
 Ward Delazon Jordan, Greacher, 332 W. Broad St., Hazleton, Pa.
 George R. Morris, Salesman, Brown's Nurseries, Ontario, Can.
 Joseph Crombie Napier, Clergyman, d. June 5, 1915.

- June 5, 1915. *Arthur John Steinhardt, Student, d. Jan.

- Armur John Steinnardt, Student, d. Jan. a6, 1908.
 Barl Wesley Taylor, Teacher, Roxbury High School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 51 Orchard St., Jamaica Pl., Mass.
 Myron J. Walter, Director of Nature Study, Public Schools, 725 Fulton Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.

George Gould Wedd, Clerk, Am. Reduc-tion Wks., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 314 S. St. Clair St., Pittsburgh, Pa. Clarence Arthur Wesp, Teacher, N. E. High School, Philadelphia, Pa. Nathaniel George West, Teacher, No. 6 School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 223 Warwick Ave., Rochester, N. Y.

1008

Lewis Enoch Munger, Manufacturer, Hol-ley, N. Y. Arthur Fuller Truex, Engineer, State Bureau of Geology and Mines, Rolla,

- Mo.
- Mo. Maurice Alton Wilder, Teacher, Mech. Inst., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 40 Wer-ner Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Leland Foster Wood, Missionary, Tshum-birihaut, Congo, Congo Belge, S. W.
- Africa.

1000

- dward John Dykstra, Salesman, with Misssisippi Valley Trust Co., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4537 McPherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Edward

- Mo.; Res. 4537 MCPherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo.;
 Res. 4537 MCPherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo.;
 Edgar Martin Flint, Teàcher, Am. College, Madura, S. India.
 Lemuel Hibbard Foote, Merchant, 7 Public Market, Rochester, N. Y.; ao Ripley St., Rochester, N. Y.;
 James Henry Fowle, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 400, Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 400, Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 69 Ave. D., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 69 Ave. D., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 69 Ave. D., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 69 Ave. J.;
 Frank Howard McChesney, Insurance, 9 Elwood Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 1% Elmhurst St., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Res. 1% Elmhurst St., Rochester, N. Y.;
 Howard Franklin Roberts, Miller, with Roberts Bros. Flour Mills, Inc., Batavia, N. Y.
 Harry Alabaras Rohiman, Ontician d.

N. Y.

- N. Y. "Harry Alphonso Robinson, Optician, d. Mar. 30, 1916. Fred Bugene Van Vechten, Clerk, Mer-chants Bk., Rochester, N. Y. Res. 66 Crawford St., Rochester, N. Y. Augustus Williams, Student Albany Law School, Albany, N. Y.; Res. Warsaw, N. Y. Cornalius Parmand Waith
- Ins. Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 3 Alliance Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Cornelius

1010

Karl Ernest Alderman, Clerk, State Prison, Matteawan, New York. Earl Joseph Bullis, Surveyor, Newark, N. Y. Corydon Boyd Ireland, Jr., Supt. N. Y. Central Sta., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 425 Post Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Alfred Russell Jones, Merchant, West Henrietta, New York. Arthur Newton Fierce, Student, 14th St. and Logan Ave., Tyrona, Pa. Benjamin Albert Ramaker, Salesman, with Bausch & Lomb Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 102 Pearl St., Rochester, N. Y. David Kellogg Roberts, Commercial Sales-man, 17 Dellinger Ave., Batavia, N. Y.; Raymond McLeod Robinson, Teacher, Cor-nell Univ., R. D. 2, Ithaca, N. Y.;

Res. 311 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y. 1011

- Roy Alexander Barlow, Physician, Univ. Hospital, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 304 H. Ingalls, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 304 H. Ingalls, Ann Arbor, Mich. Percy Alvin Benedict, Chemist, Eastman Kodak Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 1810 (Stranger, N. Y.; Res. Curtis Clifton Davis, Salesman, 114 Cen-tral Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Spencerport, N. Y. Wilbur Reed Dunn, Insurance, 804 Granite Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. West Henrietta, N. Y.

- Wilbur Reed Dunn, Insurance, 804 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. West Henrietta, N. Y.
 Harvey William Funk, Clergyman, Water-bury, Ct.
 Dewey Randolph Mason, Registrar, Mech. Inst., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 40 Bel-mont St., Rochester, N. Y.
 McDonald Gray Newcomb, Banker, Hil-ton, N. Y.
 David Frederick Renshaw, Chemist, Corden & Co., Refiners, Tulsa, Okla.; Res. 314 W. 4th St., Tulsa, Okla.; Res. 315 W. 4th St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 32 Clay Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Harrison Carlisle Taylor, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.; James Van Buskirk, Sales Engines Mineral-lic Elec. Co., 1043 Washington Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5919 Fulton St., Chicago, Ill.
- Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5919 Fulton St., Chicago, Ill. Edwin Wesley Whitmarsh, Teacher, La-conia, N. H.

1913

- 1912 Herman Betz, Instructor Cornell Univers-ity, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 160 Grand Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Willard Riggs Line, Teacher & Fellow, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 220 So. Rowley St, Rochester, N. Y. John Daniel Lynn, 2d Clerk, State Pro-bation Com., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 14 Lamberton Park, Rochester, N. Y. Sedley Hopkins Phinney, Asst. Engineer with N. W. Iron Co., Mayville, Wia; Res. 8 Brighton St., Rochester, N. Y. Milton Kennedy Robinson, Student, Colum-bia Law School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 311 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Edward August Rykenboer, Student, Univ. of Mich, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 222 Raines Park, Rochester, N. Y. Arthur Maitland See, Musician, 575 Averill Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Charles Robert Stephens, Teacher, Hack-ley Lower School, Tarrytown, N. Y.

1913

- 1913 Everett Charles Case, Student, Albany Law School, Albany, N. Y.; Res. Chili Station, N. Y. Floyd Wilfred Elliott, Drilling Contractor, Mem. Sparrow & Elliott, 88 6th St. San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 819 Mission St., San Francisco, Cal.

- San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 819 Mission St., San Francisco, Cal. Jesse Claire Humelbaugh, Reporter Demo-crat and Chronicle, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 24 Rundel Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Dean Wesley Kinne, Trumansburg, N. Y. Loren Elmer Mason, Jr., Student, 13 Lo-cust St., Rochester, N. Y. John Ludlum Merrell, Teacher, East High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 106 Edgerton St., Rochester, N. Y.

Digitized by Google

Edward Christian Quade, 292 Ave. C, Rochester, N. Y.

- Edward Christian Quade, 292 Ave. C, Rochester, N. Y. Harold Wiles Soule, Court Reporter, 19 Strathallan Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Franklin William Wells, Insurance, 804 Granite Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 166 N. Goodwin St., Rochester, N. Y. Ivan Rowlee Wood, Grocer, The Market Basket, Canandaigua, N. Y.; Res. 318 Wedgeway Building, Schenectady, N. Y. 1914

- 1914 Raymond Nathaniel Ball, Salesman, Asso. Mortgage Investors, 912 Granite Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 99 Ridine St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 99 Ridine St., Rochester, N. Y.; Ployd Julian Buffington, Teacher, 94 Classic St., Hoosic Falls, N. Y. Burt Frank Ewell, Engineer; Res. 305 Parkwood Bivd., Schenectady, N. Y. Colba F. H. Gucker, Teacher, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 150 Frank St., Rochester, N. Y. George Cramer Ludolph, Manager Kee Lox Mfg. Co., 314-5 Whitney Central Bidg., New Orleans, La. George Kibbe Munson, Stenographer, Police Headquarters, Rochester, N. Y.; r Burke Ter., Rochester, N. Y. Paul Smith, Farmer, Newark Valley, N. Y.

- Burke Ter., Rochester, N. Y.
 Paul Smith, Farmer, Newark Valley, N. Y.
 Paul Daniel Steuber, Merchant, 370 3d St., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 771 15th St., Niagara Falls, N. Y.
 Leslie Eugene Woodcock, Asst. Supt., State Employment Bureau, 30 North St., Auburn, N. Y.; Res. 6 Nelson St., Auburn, N. Y.

1015

- 1915
 Lawrence Bruce Atkina, Supt., Utr & Dunn Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 35 Strathallan Park, Rochester, N. Y.
 Arling Dix Brown, Manufacturer, 163 St. Paul St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 12 Edgewood Pk., Rochester, N. Y.
 Charles Willard Burt. Teacher, High School, Bath, N. Y.; Res. Kendall, N. Y.; Res. Kendall, N. Y.; Res. Statest Sargent Clark, Student, Crozier Theo. Sem., Chester, Pa.
 Francis M. Dale, Student, Univ. of Mich., Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 37 Gibbs St., Rochester, N. Y.; Charles Ward Puller, Engineer, Sanitary Can Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. Wellsville, N. Y.
 Charles Ward Fuller, Engineer, Sanitary Can Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. Wellsville, N. Y.
 John Albert Jessup, Teacher, High School, Newark, N. Y.; Res. 9/2 Colton Ave., Newark, N. Y.; Res. 6/2 Colton Ave., Newark, N. Y.; Res. Galva, III.
 George Edmund Skiff, Business, with Buffalo, Rochester R. Y.
 Charles Hamilton Storer, Law Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 60, Adams St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Tens Gondams St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Bernard Henry Vollertson, Student, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 5 Normandy St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Bernard Sargent Care, with L Adler

1016

Edward Sargent Cross, with L. Adler Bros. & Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 40 Boardman St., Rochester, N. Y.

Percival W. Gillette, Res. 80 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Raymond Willard Hawkins, Student; Res.

Raymond Willard Hawkins, Student; Res. 613 Grand Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Edward W. Hoy, Student, Ohio St. Univ., Columbus, Ohio; Res. Albion, N. Y. Forrest Ward Ingraham, Student, Ohio St., Univ., Columbus, O.; Res. Penn Yan, N. Y. William Rendell Lakeman, Student; Res. 2 Lake View Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Charles Harold Munson, Student; Res. 1 Burke Ter., Rochester, N. Y. Paul James Smith, Student; Res. Lyn-donville, N. Y. Herbert Clare Soule, Jr., Student; Res. 19 Strathallan Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Vernon Everett Wood, Salesman, Albion, N. Y. 1917

1917

- George Sprague Brooks, Farmer, Pearl Creek, N. Y. Glen Henry Ewell, Student; Res. 570 Plymouth Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Alfred Martin Geis, Student; Res. 35 Strathallan Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Richard Parker Ludolph; Res. 12 Oliver St., Rochester, N. Y. Thomas Stanley Pengelly, Student, Le-high Univ., S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. Hazleton, Pa. Edward Dwight Salmon, Student; Res. Lima, N. Y. Roland Phineas Soule, Student; Res. 19 Strathallan Pk., Rochester, N. Y.

1018

Ig18 Kenneth Irving Brown, Student; Res. 129 Roslyn St., Rochester, N. Y. Raymond Henry Cummings. Clerk, with Lawyers Co-operative Publishing Co.; Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Lima, N. Y. Charles Orlando Doley, Student; Res. 701 University Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Charles Lannin Gillette, Student; Res. 80 Kenwood Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Criffith Morton Jenkins, Student; Res. Sea Cliff, L. I., N. Y. Leonard L'Homadieu, Student; Res. Cherry Valley, N. Y. Donald Marks, Student; Res. 339 Berke-ley St., Rochester, N. Y. Douglas Alexander Newcomb, Student; Res. Hilton, N. Y. Harold William Reilly, Student; Res. 508 Columbia Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Paul Fraykling Swarthout, Student; Res.

Paul Franklin Swarthout, Student; Res.

Lima, N. Y. Walter Fred Wegner, Student; Res. Fair-port, N. Y.

1010

John Thomas Louis Anderson, Student; Res. 35 Baldwin St., Rochester, N. Y. Prederick G. Dodge, Student; Res. 14 Oak St., Geneseo, N. Y. William Ketcham, Student; Res. West Webster N.

William Ketcham, Student; A.M. Webster, N. Y. Leslie Edward Lunt, Student; Res. 113 Jefferson Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Fonter Leighton Mills, 190 South Ave., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 31 Savannah St., Rochester, N. Y. Donald C. Padelford, Student; Res. 49 Albion St., Holleys, N. Y. William Vincent Wallace, Student; Res. 200 Melville St., Rochester, N. Y.

Rutgers College, New Brunswick, N. J.

Established Oct. 28, 1858; 60 Classes; 417 Members.

1859

*William Hart Bartles, Physician, d. July

18, 1906. *John Rendlett Brock, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Aug. 7, 1872. *Alonzo Paige Peeke, Clergyman, d. Aug.

20, 1900. *John Kelly Rhinehart, Clergyman, d. Nov.

15, 1891. *Samuel James Rogers, Clergyman, d.

1910.

Arad Joy Sebring, Clergyman, Saugerties, N. Y.

*Abraham Suydam, Lawyer, d. 1893. *John Howard Van Doren, Clergyman, d.

June 6, 1898. *Henry Martyn Voorhees, Clergyman, d. 1895.

1860

- John Walter Beardslee, Clergyman, 26 E. 12th St., Holland, Mich. Josiah Johnson Brown, Retired Clergyman, 80 Hillside Ave., Newark, N. J. •Richard De Witt, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 20, 1901. *Andrew James Hageman, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 3, 1912. *William Jones Skillman, Clergyman and Editor, d. Feb. 33, 1914. *Egbert Winter, Clergyman, d. Dec. 9,
- 1006.

1861

George De Witt Bodine, Clergyman, d. May 3, 1880.
John William Borst, Theological Stu-

- dent, d. May 3, 1864. *James Wyckoff, Clergyman, d. Jan. 3,
- 1005.

1862

- Robert B. Kinsell, Lawyer, 1321 Vermont Ave., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1430 Rhode Island Ave., Washington, D. C.
 Charles Hart Riggs, Printer, 19 Prospect St., Bristol, Ct.
 *John Van Neste Schenck, Clergyman, d. Sept. 28, 1871.
 *Elbert Nevius Sebring, Clergyman, d. Oct 2, 288.

Oct. 14, 1889. Nathaniel Hirson Van Arsdale, Clergyman, a. and Editor, The Christian Intelligencer Office, 149 Church St., New York,

N.Y. Jacob Henry Van Ness, Manufacturer, 665 Sumner St., Newark, N. J. William Henry Vroom, Clergyman, 690 E. 25th St., Paterson, N. J.

1861

*William Henry Kling, Clergyman and Editor, d. Aug. 24, 1912.

George Addison Mills, Retired Clergyman, Limerick, Me. *Charles Hubbard Pool, Clergyman, d.

Mar. 1, 1906. *George Swain, Clergyman, d. Nov. 17, 1014.

1864

- *James Henry Bertholf, Clergyman, d. Dec. 11, 1904. *Benjamin Franklin Decker, Merchant, d.
- May, 10, 1881. *Jared Hasbrouck, Teacher, d. May 13,
- 1890. *Thomas Walker Jones, Clergyman, d. Dec.
- 29, 1909. *Thomas Lloyd Stringer, Farmer, d. May 18, 1915.

1865

- Henry James Brown, Retired Clergyman, 859 Fullerton Ave., Chicago, Ill. *Thomas Lafon Gulick, Missionary, d.
- June 15, 1904. Adrian Westveer, Clergyman, Pottersville, N. J. 1866
- *Adam Augustus Bookstaver, Clergyman,
- A. Apr. 24, 1005.
 Charles Post Demorest, Student, d. Dec. 5, 1864.
 Peter Vreeland Van Buskirk, Clergyman, d. Mar. 2, 1912.

1867

- *Samuel Ralph Demarest, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- "Sinuer Reput 21, 1911. Benjamin Chalmers Nevius, Clerk, with J. H. C. Nevius, 217 E. 38th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 302 W. 99th St., New York, N. Y.

1868

- *Edward Albert Bowser, College Professor,
- *Edward Albert Bowser, Conege Froiesson, d. Feb. 19, 1910.
 Daniel Talmadge, Retired Broker, The Lit-tle Farm, Apaquogue Highway, East Hampton, N. Y.
 *Edward Cady Thomas, Civil Engineer, d. Jan. 16, 1874.
 *William James Wyckoff, Student, d. June * 1864.
- 7, 1865.

- Clergyman *Theodore Douglass Frazee,
- Theodore Douglass Frazee, Ciergyman and Editor, d. Aug. 25, 1900.
 William Elliot Griffis, Clergyman, Anthor and Lecturer, 504 E. Buffalo St., Ithaca, N. Y.
 John Hart, Clergyman, Amwell Rd., Ne-shanic, N. J.
 George Warne Labaw, Clergyman, R. F. D. 1, Paterson, N. J.

*Edward Lodewick, Clergyman, d. Sept.

14, 1909. George Whitfield Robinson, Superintend-ent of Public Schools, Rosebank, N. Y.; Res. 23 Penn. Ave., Rosebank, N. Y.

1870

*Luther Barton, Clergyman, d. Aug. 11, 1876.

*John Gardner Cortelyou, Banker, d. July 1001

*Willitt Denike, Jr., Lawyer, d. Dec. 10, 1874. *Henry Nelson Marsh, Jeweller, d. Aug.

13, 1896. *John Frederick McLaury, Clergyman, d.

Jan. 30, 1889. *Nicholas Pearse, Clergyman, d. May 19,

1909. Richard

Richard Augustus Pearse, Clergyman, Minaville, N. Y. *Jacob Wyckoff Schenck, Clergyman, d.

Feb. 15, 1879.

1871

- John Lane Connet, Lawyer, Flemington,
- N. J. Andrew Hageman, Clergyman, Ocean Hill Reformed Church, 1239 Herkimer St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
- *John Hora Jackson, Lawyer, d. Apr. 4, 1894. *Winfield Scott Lasher, Civil Engineer, d.

Oct. 14, 1899. *John Henry Wyckoff, Clergyman, d. Apr.

29, 1915.

1872

- Edward Fuller Brooks, Civil Engineer, with Pennsylvania Railroad; Res. Lands-down, N. J. George Hall Large, Lawyer, Mem. Large & Large, Flemington, N. J. William James Leggett, Clergyman, Chat-ham, N. Y. Benjamin Cory Miller, Clergyman, Ban-tern. Ct.

- tam, Ct. *Martin Nevius Wyckoff, College Pro-fessor, d. Jan. 27, 1911.

1873

- Frederick Ernest Allen, Clergyman, Brook-
- Pfederick Ernest Allen, Clergyman, Brookhaven, N. Y.
 Fletcher Clark, Clergyman, 1411 N. 18th St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 George Reiley Dixon, Lawyer and Editor, d. June 11, 1912.
 Daniel Trimble Hawxhurst, Bookkeeper,

- Daniel Trimble Hawxhurst, Bookkeeper, d. Jan. 10, 1915.
 John H. C. Nevius, Manufacturer, 217 E. 36th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 302 W. 90th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Henry Page, Actor, Ardmore Hotel, 83 Bowery, New York, N. Y.
 Claudius Rockefeller, Lawyer, 403 Warren St., Hudson, N. Y.; Res. 604 Gifford Pl., Hudson, N. Y.
 Isaac Stryker Schenck, New Jersey State Home for Epileptics, Stillman, N. J.

1874

Ralph Watson Brokaw, Clergyman of First Presbyterian Church, Utica, N. Y.; Res. 20 Court St., Utica, N. Y.

- John Philip Clum, Official Lecturer of Southern Pacific Co., 946 Flood Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Coachella,
- phraim Cutter, Lawyer, Woodbridge, N. J.; Res. 80 Barron Ave., Woodbridge, N. J. Ephraim
- *John Oppie, Clergyman, d. Feb. 29, 1880.

1875

- hn Haring Ackerman, Farmer and Fruit Grower, R. F. D., Englewood, N. J. John

- N. J.
 Hendrick A. Hendrickson, Retired Clergyman, 464 Amity St., Flushing, N. Y.
 *John Henry Salisbury, Clergyman, d. Jan. 10, 1891.
 John Preston Searle, Professor and President of New Brunswick Theological Seminary, New Brunswick, N. J.
 *James G. Sutphen, College Professor, d. Dec. 14, 1014.
- Dec. 13, 1911. Benjamin Van Doren Wyckoff, Clergyman, Readington, N. J.

1876

- ¹⁸⁷⁰
 *Spencer Houghton Cone Devan, Physician and Surgeon, d. 1894.
 John Edward Lyall, Clergyman, South Millbrook, N. Y.
 Peter Houston Milliken, Clergyman, I W. 20th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 419 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 214 Prospect St., Cranford, N. J.
 Foster MacGowan Voorhees, Lawyer, 286 N. Broad St., Elizabeth, N. J.
 La Rue Vredenburgh, State Bank Examiner, Dept. of Banking and Insurance, Trenton, N. J.; Res. 168 Main St., Somerville, N. J.
 *Theodore Havelock Walser, Law Student, d. Apl. 24, 1878.

1877

- George McClellan Taylor, Civil Engineer, 8 Eisner Bidg., Red Bank, N. J. *John Quick Van Derveer, Clergyman, d. June 24, 1880. William Herman Van Steenbergh, Law-yer, 10 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Douglaston, N. Y. Henry Veghte, Translator of Foreign Works on Insant, New Jersey State Asylum for Insane, Trenton, N. J. La Rue Vredenburgh, Electrical Engin-eer, Edison Electric Illuminating Co., of Boston, 39 Boyleston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 123 Sutherland Rd., Bos-ton, Mass.
- of Boston, 39 Boyleston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 123 Sutherland Rd., Bos-ton, Mass. *William Russell Whitehead, Pottery Manufacturer, d. June 29, 1913. William Forman Wyckoff, Lawyer, 215 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 90 Herriman Ave., Jamaica, N. Y.

- Walter Livingston Lawrence, Real Estate, with Delaware and Hudson Co., 719 Delaware St., Scranton, Pa.; Res. Scranton, Pa. Scranton, Pa. Robert Woodworth Prentiss, Mathe-
- *Robert

matician, College Professor and Gov-ernment Official, d. Apl. 5, 1913. *William Henry Scudder, (Init. by New York), Clergyman, d. May 26, 1911. *Egbert Tears, Student, d. Jan. 27, 1886.

1879

Herman Hageman, Clergyman, Claverack,

Rerman Hageman, Chergyman, Contenting, N. Y.
 Seaman Miller, Lawyer, a Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 153 W. 77th St., New York, N. Y.
 Cornelius Schenck, Clergyman, 904 W.
 Front St., Plainfield, N. J.
 Theodore Shafer, Clergyman, Tonganoxie, Kan

- Kan. George Van Dyck Vanderveer, Lawyer, 64 W. Main St. Somerville, N. J.; Res. Dunellen, N. J.

1880

- *Thomas Woodhouse Bakewell, Lawyer, d. July 7, 1909. *Charles Arthur Horn, Librarian, d. Aug.
- Charles Arthur Horn, Librarian, G. Aug. 24, 1888.
 Bevier Hasbrouck Sleight, Physician, 644 Clinton Ave., Newark, N. J.
 *Sherman Van Ness, Physician, d. Dec.
- 2, 1913. Nathaniel Whitaker Voorhees, Physician, High Bridge, N. J.

T 88 T

- 1881
 Lewis Lincoln Cory, Lawyer, 1st Natl. Bank Bldg., Fresno, Cal.; Res. 1028 "S" St. Freeno. Cal.
 Cornelius I. Haring, Lawyer, 63 First Ave., Nyack, N. Y.
 George Henry Stephena, Field Secretary, Presbyterian Minister's Fund, 907-14 Commonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5311 Walter Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Normonwealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Sirving Strong Upson, Registrar, Rutgers College, d. Feb. 25, 1915.
 James Marahall Van Deusen, Wholesale Flour Merchant, with Bogeman Mill-ing Co., P. O. Box 532, Sta. B, Pasa-dena, Cal.; Res. 129 N. Hill Ave., Pasadena, Cal.
 Bdward Burnett Voorhees, Agricultural Chemist, d. June 6, 1911.
 James Sylvester Wight, Lawyer, Mem. Wight & Wight, 181 Smith St., Perth Amboy, N. J.; Res. 142 High St., Perth Amboy, N. J.
 Garret Wyckoff, Clergyman, Red Bank, N. J.
 1882

1882

- *Jacob Chester Chamberlain, Electrician,
- Jacob Chester Chamberlain, Electrician, d. July 28, 1905.
 William Isaac Chamberlain, Clergyman, Secretary Bd. of Foreign Missions, Re-formed Church, 25 E. 22d St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Leavitt Edgar, President, The Edison Illuminating Co. of Boston, 70 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 259 Kent St., Brookline, Mass.
- *Abraham Britton Havens, Lawyer, d. May 8, 1900. *John Morrison, Clergyman, d. June 20,
- 1800.

1883

Henry Warren Beebe, Lawyer, 55 Liberty

- St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 407 Park St., Upper Montclair, N. J. George Zabriakie Collier, Clergyman, Middleburgh, N. Y. Jared Waterbury Scudder, Teacher, The Albany Academy, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 117 Chestnut St., Albany, N. Y.

1884

- Peter Stryker Beekman, Clergyman, 1 Irv-ing St., Johnstown, N. Y. Matthew Linn Bruce, Lawyer, 68 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 347 Con-vent Ave., New York, N. Y. William Paterson Bruce, Clergyman, 15 Morris Crescent, Yonkers, N. Y. *George Davis, Clergyman, d. Mar. 31,
- *Edwin Taylor Havens, Lumber Inspec-
- tor, d. Oct. 25, 1910. Benjamin Lippincott, Farmer, Cinnamin-son, N. Y. James Gulick Meyer, Lawyer, Beacon,

- ⁵⁰⁰, N. J.
 James Gulick Meyer, Lawyer, Beacon, N. Y.
 Charles Edward Pattison, Consulting En-gineer, Mem. Pattison Bros., 1182 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 66 Clinton Ave., Montclair, N. J.

1885

- *Benjamin Campbell Bakewell, Merchant, d. Nov. 25, 1910. Charles Deshler, Engineering Dept., Gen-eral Electric Co., Harrison, N. J.; Res. New Brunswick, N. J. Louis Augustus Voorhees, Analytical and Consulting Chemist, 111 Carol Pl., New Brunswick, N. J.

1886

- Thomas Johnston Bissell. Lewis Birge Chamberlain, Missionary, Madanapalle, India; Res. New Bruns-wick, N. J. •Frederick Deshler, Bookkeeper, d. Jan.
- 6, 1915. Elmore De Witt, Civil Engineer, 124 Grant Ave., Jersey City, N. J. •David Torrens. Kilpatrick, Salesman, d.
- Aug. 7, 1892. Any and Angeleta, Satesmin, G. Peter Stillwell, Lawyer, 504 Broadway, Bayonne, N. J.; Res. 98 W. 32d St., Bayonne, N. J. *Henry Martyn Voorhees, Lawyer, d. Dec.
- 3, 1913.

- *Thurston Walker Challen, Clergyman, d.
- Thurston Walker Challen, Clergyman, d. May 25, 1897.
 Harry Joseph March, Civil Engineer and Contractor, with Utility Engineering Co., 46 Paterson St., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 15 Grant Ave., New Bruns-wick, N. J.
 William Pierson Merrill, Clergyman, Pas-tor, The Brick Presbyterian Church, 412 sth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 112 E. 46th St., New York, N. Y.
 Frank Ambler Pattison. Consulting Engin-eer, Mem. Pattison Bros., 1182 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. Colonia, N. J.
 Frank James Sagendoroh, Educational Publishing Co., 70 Fifth Avenue, New York, N. Y.; Res. 21 Adriance Ave., Poughkeepsie, N. Y.



Asa Wynkoop, State Inspector of Public Libraries, Educational Bldg., Albany, N: Y.; Res. 335 State St., Albany, N. Y.

1888

- *William Armitage Beardalee, Clergyman,
- d. Oct. 19, 1897. Rufus Nutting Chamberlain, Electrical Engineer, with Gould Storage Battery Co., The Rookery, Chicago, Ill. Willard Avery Heacock, Physician, d.

- William Bishop Tompsins, Clergyman, d. Mar. 27, 1904.
 Oscar McMurtrie Voorhees, Clergyman, 350 E. 146th St., New York, N. Y.
 Ferdinand Schenck Wilson, Clergyman, 111 W. Fifth St., Bayonne, N. J.
 Charles Sterling Wyckoff, Clergyman, Walton, N. Y.
 *Cornelius Emerick Wyckoff, Clergyman, d Any Y.
- d. Apr. 11, 1901.

1889

- Byron Cummings, Professor University of Arizona, Tucson, Ariz. John Ten Eyck De Witt, Clergyman, Ora-dell, N. J. Stephen Jackson Keefe, Physician, 517 N. Broad St., Elizabeth, N. J. Charles Maar, Clergyman and Clerk, New York State Insurance Dept., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Albany, N. Y. Kojiro Matsugata, Dock Commissioner of Japan, Kobe, Japan. *Clarence Goodwin Scudder, Student, d. May, 12, 1885.

- May 12, 1888. John Phillips Street, Chemist, Connecti-cut Agricultural Expt. Station, New Haven, Ct.; Res. 125 Canner St., New Haven, Ct.
- Haven, Ct. Kes. 125 Canner St., New Haven, Ct. Elias Wortman Thompson, Clergyman and President of Board of Education, R. C. A., 25 E. 22d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hastings-on-Hudson, N. Y. *Maurice Joseph Thompson, Lawyer, d. Feb. 26, 1914.

1890

- *Samuel Hobart Lockett, Insurance En-
- Warren Ackerman Mayou, Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 118 W. 58th St., New York, N. Y. *Edward Thorn Middleton, Teacher, d.
- Apr. 16, 1892. Warren Redcliffe Schenck, Lawyer, 43 Paterson St., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 210 Hale St., New Brunswick,
- Paterson St., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 210 Hale St., New Brunswick, N. J.; N. J.
 Louis William Stotesbury, Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., New York, N. Y.; also Adjutant General State of New York, Al-bany, N. Y.; Res. 154 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y.
 Elias Brown Van Arsdale, Clergyman, In-terlaken, N. Y.
 John S. Van Orden, Undertaker, Mem. P. S. Van Orden and Sons, Madison Ave., Spring Valley, N. Y.
 Ralph Spencer Voorhees, Fire Insurance, with The Continental Insurance Co., 158

.

Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 2137 83d St., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1801

- John Charles Aydelott, Grain Merchant, with Smith-Hippen Co., 100 St. Mary St., Pekin, Ill.; Res. 339 Buena Vista Ave., Pekin, Ill. Elihu Calvin Bryan, Farmer, Shekomeko, N. Y. Paull Jewill Challen, Superintendent, Dutchess Hat Works, Fishbill.on.Hud
- Miliu Calvin Bryan, Fainer, Consense, N. Y.
 Pauli Jewill Challen, Superintendent, Dutchess Hat Works, Fishkill-on-Hud-son, N. Y.
 Jasper Samuel Hogan, Clergyman, 219 Townsend St., New Brunawick, N. J.
 Robert James Hogan, Clergyman, 11 N.
 Hegeman St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Charles Seward Johnson, Teacher, Col-legiate School, 241 W. 77th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 83 Stockton Ave., Ocean Grove, N. J.
 Henry Lockwood, Clergyman, East Mill-stone, N. J.
 Herbert Bennett Roberts, Clergyman, 38 Ballson Ave., Scotia, Schenectady, N. Y.

- N. Y.
- *Edward Van Vechten Searle, Clergyman,
- d. Feb. 11, 1907. sac. Mabbett Sutton, Mining, with Jerome Verde Copper Co., 223 Secur-ity Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2127 Thompson St., Los Angeles, Cal. illett Wynkoop, Consulting and Manu-facturing Chemist, Kingston, N. J.; Res. 43 Wiggins St., Princeton, N. J. Isaac
- Gillett

1893

- Winfred Rugan Ackert, Clergyman, 416 W. 54th St, New York, N. Y. Clarence Hornbeck Bonnell, Physician
- Clarence Hornbeck Bonnell, Physician and Surgeon, Boston Post Rd., Rye, N. Y.
- N. Y. Henry Kimball Davis, Lawyer, 3210 Third Ave., Bronx, New York, N. Y.; Res. 2471 Devoe Terrace, New York, N. Y. Henry Augustus Mather. James Bishop Thomas, Clergyman and Theological School Professor, Sewanee,
- Tenn. Imes Westfall Thompson, Prof University of Chicago, Chicago, Res. 5427 Greenwood Ave., Ch Professor, James III. ; Chicago,
- III.
 Frank Robertson Van Horn, Professor, Case School of Applied Science, Cleve-land, O.; Res. 2110 Colnell Rd., S. E., Cleveland, O.
 Garrett Scott Voorhees, Farmer, Basking Ridge, N. J.
 Robert Summer Winn, Journalist, on Edi-torial Staff of Associated Press, N. Y., Mutuşl Life Bldg., Sydney, Australia.

- Charles Storr Chamberlain, Electrical Engineer, 367 Pennsylvania St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Robert Dodge Merrill, Clergyman, Babylon, N. Y.
 Isaac Messler, Clergyman, McKee, Kv.
 Hobart Earl Studely, Missionary, 710 Calle Reina Regenta, Binondo, Manila, P. I.
 Prank M. Van Orden, Physician, 660 E. 165th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Ellis Robert Woodruff, Theological Student, d. May 30, 1895.

Howard De Mott, Stockbroker, with Anderson Bruns & Co., 60 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 23 Lookout Ave., Hackensack, N. J. John Augustus Sarles, Clergyman, 306 Lincoln Ave., Grove City, Pa. Philip Cook Thomas, Physician, 44 W. 77th St., New York, N. Y. John Henry Thompson, Genl. Agent, with The Connecticut Mutual Life Ins. Co., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 54 Niles St., Hart-ford, Ct.

- ford, Ct. *Francis Cuyler Van Dyck, Teacher and Organist, d. Jan. 25, 1916.

1895

- Eugene Bogert, Engineer and Manufac-turer, The Bogert and Carlough Co., 512-518 Straight St., Paterson, N. J.; Res. 438 S. Maple Ave., Ridgewood, N. J. Edgar Stanley Conklin, Chemist, for City of New York, Corn Ex. Bldg., Staten Island, N. Y.; Res. 134 Bentley St., Tottenville, N. Y. Joseph Millspaugh Fowler, Lawyer, 203 Wall St., Kingston, N. Y.; Res. 105 St. James St., Kingston, N. Y. Robert Stevens Parsons, Chief Engineer, Erie R. R., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.

N. 1. George Francis Scull, Lawyer, 149 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 117 N. oth St., Newark, N. J. •Russell Van Arsdale, Railway Clerk.

1806

- Wesley Warner Burden, Mechanical Engineer, The Bird-Archer Co., 90 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 506 Lockwood St., Astoria, N. Y.; Res. 411 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 411 W. 114th St., New York, N. Y.
 Spencer Littlefield Higgins, Surgeon in U. S. Army, care of Navy Dept., Washington, D. C., or U. S. S. Arkansas, care of Postmaster, N. Y.
 Edward Jay Meeker, Clergyman, Lodi, N. Y.

- Edward Jay Meeker, Clergyman, Lodi, N. Y.
 Robert Matthews Pierson, Lawyer, with The B. F. Goodrich Co., Akron, O.; Res. Oak Pl., Akron, O.
 Allison Burton Roome, Mgr. Long Island Dept. Continental Ins. Co. and Fidelity-Phenix Ins. Co., 158 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Roslyn Estates, Roslyn, N. Y.
 Waldo Berth Rosencrantz, Engineer, with The American Tobacco Co., 111 5th Avec, New York, N. Y.; Res. 106 Maple Pl., Cranford, N. J.
 Mathias Everett Turner, Sales Manager, with The Cleveland Electric Illuminat-ing Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. Unionville, O.

1897

- Raymond Van Aradale Carpenter, Asst. Actuary, Metropolitan Life Insurance Co., 1 Madison Avc., New York, N. Y.; Res. 33 Manning Ave., Plainfield, N. J. Clifford Philip Case, Clergyman, 265 Mill St., Poughkeepsie, N. Y. Richard Lounsbery Eltinge. Physician, 72 Maiden Lane, Kingston, N. Y.

- George Stanley Ferguson, Real Estate and Insurance, 711 Mattison Ave., As-bury Park, N. J.; Res. 510 3d Ave., As-bury Park, N. J.
 Drew Wyckoff Hageman, Lawyer, 34 Nas-sau St., New York, N. Y.
 Seymour De Witt Ludlum, Physician, 216 S. 15th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Gladwyne, Pa.
 Floyd Yard Parsons, Architect, 1133 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 108 E. 39th St., Paterson, N. J.
 Louis Provost Peeke, Clergyman, Coun-cilman, Commission Gov't, City Hall, Fond du Lac, Wis.
 Ford du Lac, Wis.
 Ford du Lac, Wis.
 Ford du Lac, Wis.
 Ford Sons, Suffern, N. Y.
 *Chrise Pool Voorhees, Farmer, d. Jan
- *Charles Pool Voorhees, Farmer, d. Jan.
- Jacob Van Zandt Wyckoff, Reporter, with The Tribune, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 4412 Lexington Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.

1898

- 1898
 Henry Richard De Witt, Lawyer, 240 fayette Ave. Kingston, N. Y.; Res. 23 Lawyer, 240 fayette Ave. Kingston, N. Y.; Chan Finley Drake, Civil Engineer, with Charles Vork, N. Y.; Res. 3727
 John Finley Drake, Civil Engineer, with Charles Vork, N. Y.; Res. 3727
 Olinville Ave. New York, N. Y.; Res. 3725
 Olinville Ave. New York, N. Y.; Res. 3725
 Olinville Ave. New York, N. Y.; Res. 3725
 Orydon Mott Ryno, Physician, 600 Territorial St. Benton Harbor, Mich.
 Watter Hoff Steely, President, Phoenix Film Corporation, 318 W. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Milton Point Rd. Rye, N. Y.
 Charles Vernon Smith, Civil Engineer, 144, Thetford Mines, Quebec, Can.
 Goya Amboy Rd., Great Kills, N. Y.; Res. 3052 Amboy Rd., Great Kills, N. Y.; Kewark, Nath, Banking Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 3052 Amboy Rd., Buking Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 3052 Amboy Rd., Janes Neurence Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.; Stape

1899

- 1899
 George Walter Ecker, Automobile Dealer, 61 Thicket St., S. Weymouth, Mass.
 William Lawrence Ross Haines, Civil En-gineer, Office Chief Engineer, M. W. Penna, Lines West of. Pittsburgh, Pitts-burgh, Pa.; Res. Rennerdale, Pa.
 Frederic Eugene Peabody.
 Edgar Harvey Sarles, Chemical Manufac-turer, with Jarecki Chemical Co., St. Bernard Sta., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 2026 Elm Ave., Norwood, O.
 Augustus Hunt Shearer, Librarian, New-berry Library, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evans-ton, Ill.
 Harold Newell Van Bergen, Salesman, with Bohm Allen Jewelry Co., Denver, Col.; Res. 2337 Dexter St., Denver, Col.

- Col.

- *Arthur Perlee Brokaw, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 2, 1905. Clarence Edwards Case, Lawyer, Somer-ville, N. J



Henry H. Conover, care of Professor R. G. D. Richardson, Providence, R. I. Frank Eckerson, Missionary, Tong-on,

- R. O. D. Richardson, Flowinelice, R. L.
 Frank Eckerson, Missionary, Tong-on, Amoy, China.
 Ralph Brighton Parsons, Insurance, Office of Schedule Rating Expert, 40 Clinton St., Newark, N. J.
 Robert Walter Pettit, Physician, 144 Liv-ingston Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.
 Marinus Seymour Purdy. Clergyman, 80 Third St., Newburgh, N. Y.
 Chilion Roselle, Organist and Choir Mas-ter, Broadway Presbyterian Church, Broadway and 114th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 502 W. 113th St., New York, N. Y.

1901

- Daniel Frederick Burnett, Lawyer, Prudential Bldg., Newark, N. J.; Res. 825
 Scotland Rd., Orange, N. J.
 Frank Martin Hummel, Teacher, 42 Richmond Terrace, St. George, N. Y.
 John Oppie McCall. Dentist, 131 Allen St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 108 Best St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Conrad Milliken, Lawyer, Woolworth Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 419 W.
 114th St., New York, N. Y.
 William Palmer Patterson, Physician, 177 S. Tenth St. Newark, N. J.

1002

- 1902 Harry Urmston Badeau, Manufacturer, Bryant Electric Co., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 914 Howard Ave., Bridgeport, Ct. Dorman Thompson Connet, Lawyer, with Loucks & Alexander, 120 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 153 S. Broadway, White Plains, N. Y. Spencer Cone Devan, Civil Engineer, 39 Whitehall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 233 Lincoln Ave., New Brunswick, N. J. Edgar Leek Dickerson, Biology Teacher, Central High School, Newark, N. J.; Res. 106 Prospect St., Nutley, N. J. Lewis Randall Harris, Lawyer, 14 Washington Pl., Hackensack, N. J.; Jeremiah Daniels Richardson, Civil En-gineer, with Penn. R. R., R. 32 K. Penn Stat., 7th Ave. and 32d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 32 Vine St., Corona, N. Y.
- N. Y. Prederick William Smith. Lawyer, Pru-dential Bldg., Newark, N. J.; Res. 168 Delavan Ave., Newark, N. J. William Baird Wyckoff, Electrical En-gineer, d. July 26, 1908.

1003

- Frederick Stites Bush, Insurance, with Prudential Ins. Co., Newark, N. J.; Res. 194 Second St., Newark, N. J.
 Bugene William Erler, Physician, 119 5th St., Newark, N. J.
 James Wallace Hageman, Broker, with Mc-Clure, Jones & Reed, 66 Liberty St., New York. N. Y.; Res. 1239 Herkimer St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Raymond St. Vincent Harman-Ashley, Asst. Professor, University of Maine, Orono, Me.; Res. Bound Brook, N. J.
 Burton James Hotaling, Clergyman, 20-

- 24 Ten Eyck Ave., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 18 Ten Eyck Ave., Albany, N. Y. Howard Franklin Kirk, Lawyer, Union Bldg., 9-11 Clinton St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 20 Osborne Terrace, Newark, N. J. Ralph Crosby Morris, Clergyman, Edge-wood Reformed Church, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1361 53d St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Percy Lyle Van Nuis, Cost Dept., Never-slip Mfg. Co., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 8 Harrison Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.

1004

- William James Douglas, Physician, Essex Co., Isolation Hospital, Belleville, N. J.; Res. 91 Lincoln Pk., Newark, N. J.
 Edgar Molan Farrington, changed name from Edgar Merle Nolan, with Federal Sign Co., Spring St., Columbus, O.
 Emil Eisenhardt Fischer, Clergyman, 22 S. 11th St., Allentown, Pa.
 Rufus George Poland, County Treasurer, Fergus County, Mont.; Res. 115 S. Daws, Lewistown, Mont.

1005

- Simon Blocker, Editor and Clergyman; 149 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1176 Woodycrest Ave., New York, N. Y.
- N. Y.
 James Howard Brinckerhoff, Clergyman, z Park Pl., Herkimer, N. Y.
 Arthur Voorhees De Hart, Manufacturer of oxygen and other gases, with The Linde Air Products Co., 42d St. Bldg.. New York, N. Y.; Res. 102 Central Ave., Plainfield, N. J.
 George Richard Koehler, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Fort George Wright, Washington, D. C.
 Charles Arthur Morris, County Superin-tendent of Public Schools, Toms River, N. J.
- N. I.

- Louis Bevier, Lawyer, with Farrell and Bevier, 27 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Bishop Pl., New Brunswick, N. J.
- *William Frederick Davidson, Student, d.
- William Frederick Davidson, Student, d. July 8, 1904.
 Thomas Alan Devan, Physician, 697 Hunt-ington Ave., Boston, Mass.
 Henry Marshall Fales, Jr., Telephone En-gineer, with American Telegraph & Telephone Co., 212 W. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1323 Farwell Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1323 Farwell Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Harold Edward Green, Clergyman, S. Bound Brook, N. J.
 Reymond Burguer Johnson, Teacher, Country Day School, Newton, Mass.; Rés. 84 Walker St., Newtonville, Mass.
 Maurice Irving Lindreth Kain, Clergy-man, Hutchinson, Kan.
 Frank Otto Mittag, Jr., Chemist, with Mittag & Volger, Inc., Park Ridge, N. J.

- Mittag & voiger, Inc., Faix Ruge, N. J. James Edwin Morrow, Civil Engineer, 721 S. Hope St., Los Angeles, Cal. J. Harvey Murphy. Clergyman, 7 Trin-ity Pl., Amsterdam, N. Y. Norbury Cordner Murray, Lawyer, Mem.

De Graw & Murray, 9-15 Clinton St., Newark, N. J.; Res. 118 N. 19th St., East Orange, N. J. aymond Bergen Staats, Jr., Hadley, Raymond Bergen

N. Y.

N. Y. Raymond Tapping Vredenburgh, Sales-man, with H. P. Wood & Co., 201 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 123 Sutherland Rd., Boston, Mass.

1007

- Lester Dow Berger, Chief Clerk, Gulf, Texas & Western R. R.; Res. 129 Tre-mont Ave., Boston, Mass. Harlon Besson, Lawyer, Savings Bank Bldg., Hoboken, N. J.; Res. 604 River St., Hoboken, N. J. Ralph Price Davies, Real Estate and Banking, Title Guarantee & Trust Co., 175 Remsen St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1050 Bergen St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Hervey Stanton De Groodt, Res. 293 Sum-mit Ave., Jersey City, N. J. *Alfred Charles Hicks, Medical Student, d. Jan. 4, 1910.

d. Jan. 4, 1910. Harry John Stockum, Insurance, Marl-ton, N. J *Reuben Tharp, Chemist, d. Feb. 17,

1910. William Hopler Woodruff, Farmer, Wood-chester Farm, Chester, N. J.

1008

Howard Somerville Gies, General Build-ing Contractor, 555 Park St., Upper Montclair, N. J.

- nontciair, N. J. Theodore Amerman Hageman, Clergyman, Feura Bush, N. Y. Joyce Kilmer, Author and Newspaper Man, with New York Times, Times Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. Mahwah, N. J.
- N. J. Robert Allen Lufburrow, Civil Engineer, with Highland Park Bidg Co., 238 Cleveland Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. Grant Ave., New Brunswick, N. J. Harold Richard Segoine, Civil Engineer and Realty Promoter, Pres. of Highland Park Bidg. Co., 238 Cleveland Ave., New Brunswick N. J.; Res. Cleveland Ave., New Brunswick N. J.; Charles Thiers Thompson, Charles Thiers Thompson, Chemical Broker, 504 Kemper Bidg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 46 E. 52d St., Kansas City, Mo.
- Mo.
- Mo. George Robert Wilson, Automobile Tire Míg., 10 Washington St., Poughkeepsie, N. Y.: Res. Poughkeepsie, N. Y. Denys Wortman, Jr., Artist, 40 Watson Ave., East Orange, N. J.

1000

- Marcus Cornelius Theophilus Andreae, Clergyman, Ridgewood, N. J.; Res. Glen Rock, N. J.
 Samuel Arthur Devan, Clergyman, 822 Summit Grove, Bryn Mawr, Pa.
 John St. Vincent Harman-Ashley, Adver-tising, with The Atlantic Monthly, 17 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Bound Brook, N. J.
 Francis Marmaduke Potter. President Voorhees College, Vellore, Madras Presi-dency, India; Res. Hillside Ave., Me-tuchen, N. J.
 Frederick Foster Read, Civil Engineer,

- with Central R. R. of N. J.; Res. 539 Chestnut St., Arlington, N. J. Luman J. Shafer, Missionary, care of Rev. Herbert Kuypfer, 71 Osawakawara Kogi, Yamagata, Morioki, Japan. Robert Stephenson, Forestry, with U. S. Forest Service, Albuquerque, N. M. William Lloyd Van Keuren, Experimental Engineer, with Edison Lamp Works, General Electric Co., Harrison, N. J.; Res. 78 Danielson St., N. Bergen, N. J.

1010

- 1919
 William Gillespis Atwood, (Init by Lafayette), Principal of Public School, Netcong, N. J.
 David Fleming Coleman, Teacher, High School of Commerce, 155 W. 65th St, New York, N. Y.; Res. Tottenville, N. Y.
 Tunis Denise, Agronomist, German Kali Works, 1901 McCormick Bldg, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Freehold, N. J.
 Eugene Warren Fales, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General U. S. A., Washinton, D. C.; Res. Schoofield Barracks, Honoluu, H. T.
 George M. Green, Teacher, High School, Bound Brook, N. J.
 Hwinn Thomas Leslie, Engineer and Confield, Mass.; Res. 36 Arch St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 36 Arch St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 1938 85th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1938 85th St., Brookl

IOII

- Ernest Theodore De Wald, Student of Archaeology, Princeton University, Princeton, N. J.; Res. 22 Morris St. New Brunswick, N. J.
 Augustus Hunt, Civil Engineer and As-sistant City Engineer, Minot, N. D.; Res. 4 Seventh St., Minot, N. D.
 Harold David Leslie, Advertising, with W. C. Richardson, 381 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 27 Ingraham Pl., Newark, N. J.
 Raymond Sears Patterson, Chief Inspec-tor, Middlesex & Monmouth Counties' Mosquito Extermination Commissions, Experiment Station, Bleecker Pl., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. River Rd., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. River Rd., New Brunswick, N. J.; Charles Russell Rogers, Lawyer, 290 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 136 Lake Ave., Ocean Grove, N. J.
 John Roderick Sexton, Assistant Engin-eer, with Erie R. R., Youngstown, O.; Res. 516 Broadway, Long Branch, N. J.
 *Leonard Kip Van Dyck, Physician, d. 1006
- *Leonard Kip Van Dyck, Physician, d. 1016.
- John Haring Voorhees, Farmer, Superin-tendent Franklin Farm, Mendham,
- tendent Transm. Annufacturer of N. J. Arthur Groves Whyte, Manufacturer of Motion Pictures, Whyte's Motion Pic-ture Enterprises, Inc., 62 Standish Ave., W. Orange, N. J.; Res. St. Cloud, W. Orange, N. J.



- Samuel Furman Foster, Agriculturist, with North Jersey Society for Promotion of Agriculture, Bayhead, N. J.
 Russell Woodworth Gies, Executive Offi-cer in charge of Mosquito Extermina-tion, Union County Mosquito Exter-mination Commission, 25 Rahway Ave., Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 69 Irving St., Newark, N. J.
 Valentine Britton Havens, Student of Law, Christ College, Oxford, Eng.; Res. Highland Park, N. J.
 Herbert Knebel Savage, Assistant Editor, Field and Stream Magazine, Field and Stream Publishing Co., 331 4th Ave., Allenhurst, N. Y.; Res. 30 Cedar Ave., Allenhurst, N. J.
 Paul Walrath, Draftsman, with Nixon Nitration Works, Bonhamtown, N. J.; Res. 63 Irving St., Newark, N. J.

- Edgar Chesebro Cook, Law Student and Insurance, with Edgar H. Cook & Son, Atlantic Highlands, N. J. Donald Havens, Clerk, with Corporation Trust Co., 37 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 401 State St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Jesse Burgess Lealie, Chief Inspector, Bargan County Macadian
- N. Y.
 Jesse Burgess Lealie, Chief Inspector, Bergen County Mosquito Extermina-tion Commission, 46 Hudson St., Hack-ensack, N. J.; Res. 234 Union St., Hack-ensack, N. J.; Res. 234 Union St., Hack-ensack, N. J.; Res. 234 Union St., Hack-ensack, N. J.; Res. Pine Bush, N. Y.
 Howard Decker McKinney, Student of Music, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y.; Res. Pine Bush, N. Y.
 Arthur Arnold Prentiss, Travelling Sales-man, with Michelin Tire Co., 1449 Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1042 Argyle Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Joha Henry Stowits Putnam, Theological Student, New Brunswick Seminary, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. Daytona Beach, Fla.

- Fla.
- Fla. George Stanley Robins, Chemist, A. S. Barada & Co., 403 Wright Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Plainfield, N. J. Charles Knebel Savage, Allenhurst Bor-ough Clerk and Recorder Law Clerk, with John S. Applegate & Son, Red Bank, N. J. Res. 30 Cedar Ave., Allen-hurst, N. J. Cornelius Frelinghuyaen Schenck. Student

- Baik, N. J. Kes. 30 Cedar Ave., Altenhurst, N. J.
 Cornelius Frelinghuysen Schenck, Student of Civil Engineering, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 904 W. Front St., Plainfield, N. J.
 Harold William Schenck, Clergyman, Pastor Franklin Reformed Church, Nutley, N. J.; Res. 904 W. Front St., Plainfield, N. J.
 Elmer Lynford Schoonmaker, General Merchandise Salesman, with H. L. Quackenbush & Co., Riverdale, N. J.; Res. 630 E. 24th St., Paterson, N. J.
 Charles Coane Stover, Newspaper and Commercial Artist, State Gazette Publishing Co., Trenton, N. J.; Res. 474 W. State St., Trenton, N. J.

1914

- Edward Hopkins Brill, Cattle Breeder, Holland Farms, Poughquag, N. Y. Franklin Oscar Church, Mechanical En-gineer, Fellow in Hydraulic Engineer-

- ing, Rutgers College, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. High Falls, N. Y. Austin Lino De la Torre, Civil Engineer, 678 Placues St., Guadaiajara, Jal., Mex. Rawson Farkhurst Dickerson, Clerk with Innis Speiden & Co., 46 Cliff St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., Newark, N. J. Albert George Leeds, with New York Telephone Co., Spring St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 61 Norwood Ave., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Arthur Hartland Mershon, Railroad, with Delaware & Hudson Co., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 383 St. Georges Ave., Rahway, N. J.
- Res. 303 St. Control
 Paul Dudley Prentiss, Department Manager, T. W. Roberts Co., Cleveland, O.;
 Res. 3240 E. 82d St. Cleveland, O.
 David Bevier Van Dyck, Student, Princeton, Theological Seminary, Princeton, N. J.; Res. Greenville, N. Y.

1015

- Bradley Jacob Folensbee, Student, New Brunswick Theological Seminary, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. Schoharie, N. Y. Arthur Edward Helmrich, Director, with D. Belasco, 149 E. 36th St., New York, N. Y.

- D. Belasco, 149 E. 36th St., New York, N. Y. Edgar George Hermann, Publishing, with Fair Play Printing & Publishing Co., Inc., 115 Broadway, New York, N. Y. Res. 1005 E. 40th St. Brooklyn, N. Y. George Dusenberry Norcom, Board of Health, Trenton, N. J. Roy Mundy Davidson Richardson, Teacher, Woodland School, Phoenicia, N. Y.; Res. Bound Brook, N. J. (After 1916 Rhodes scholar at Oxford University, England.) Robert Wyckoff Searle, Teacher, Kingsley
- England.) Robert Wyckoff Searle, Teacher, Kingsley School, Essex Falls, N. J.; Res. Semi-nary Pl., New Brunswick, N. J. Theodore Voorhees, Salesman, with Miche-lin Tire Co., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. College Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.

- 1916
 Obadiah Pellet Armstrong, Law Student, Res. 35 Trinity St., Newton, N. J.
 Sherman Lindsey Conklin; Res. 112 Bleecker St., Newark, N. J.
 Myron James Folensbee, (Init. by Union), Forest Hills Taxpayers' Assn., Forest Hills, N. Y.; Res. 155 Continental Ave., Forest Hills, N. Y.
 Roy William Gates, Motor Cycle Racer, 15 Stone St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 826 First Pl., Plainfield, N. J.;
 Karl Frederick Haenichen, Silk Tie Manu-facturer, with Haenichen Bros. Silk Co., 1 Broadway, Paterson, N. J.;
 Frank Chambliss Johnson, Student; Res. 40 Grove Pl., East Orange, N. J.
 Julian Francis Miller, Student; Res. 313 Pearl St., Camden, N. J.
 Charles Harold Reed, 380 George St., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 201 Livingston Ave., New Brunswick, N. J.
 Raymond Bovey Searle, Room 401 Na-tional Bank, N. J., New Brunswick,

N. J.; Res. Seminary Pl., New Bruns-wick, N. J. Ralph Whiter Voorhees, Student; Res. 350 E. 146th St., New York, N. Y.

1017

- David Milton Paul Abt, Student; Res. 219 Audubon Ave., New York, N. Y. Russell James Clinchy, Theological Stu-dent, Drew Theological Seminary, Madi-son, N. J.; Res. 295 Park Ave., E. Orange, N. J. Alan Bertram Miller, Student; Res. 313 Pearl St., Camden, N. J. John Lawrence Pitt, Student; Res. 147 E. Commerce St., Bridgeton, N. J. Francis Joseph Scarr, Student; Res. 312 Columbus Ave., Hasbrouck Hts., N. J. Robert Gerald Test, Student; Res. 124 N. Center St., Merchantville, N. J. Louis Bevier Van Dyck, Salesman, with Solvay Process Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 203 Melrose Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

1018

Hugh Ritchie Brown, Student; Res. War-burton Ave., Hastings-on-Hudson, N. Y.

- burton Ave., Hastings-on-Hudson, N. Y.
 Byron Pennington Croker, Student; Res. Atlantic City, N. J.
 Charles Hamill Foster, Holmdel, N. J.; Res. Bayhead, N. J.
 James Eldredge Greene Fravell, Student; Res. Cranbury, N. J.
 James Edward Lambert Googgin, 95 Wil-liam St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 156 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Walworth Paddock Pattison, Student; Res. 66 Clinton Ave., Montclair, N. J.

- Millwood Joseph Truscott, Student; Res. 310 N. Second St., Camden, N. J. Robert Leland Voorhees, Student; Res. 94 College Ave., New Brunswick, N. J. Charles Liebermann Walker, Student; Res. Cor. 5th St. & Beach Ave., Beach Haven, N. J.

- Evert Wendell Jackson, Student; Res. 200 New St., New Brunswick, N. J. Morris Bacon Jackson, Student; Res. 47 Willow St., Brooklyn N. Y. Raymond Hayes McGovern, Student; Res. 147 Hamilton St., New Brunswick, N. J. Carl Henry Maar, Student; Res. 538 Mor-ris St., Albany, N. Y. Frank Lamont Macwatty, Student; Res. 254 Cleveland Ave., Hasbrouck Heights, N. J. Malcolm Slack Pitt. Student: Res. 100

- N. J. Malcolm Slack Pitt, Student; Res. 147 E. Commerce St., Bridgeton, N. J. Charles Irwin Post, Student; Res. 47 Grove Pl., East Orange, N. J. Mefford Ross Runyon, Student; Res. 214 Lawrence Ave., New Brunswick, N J.
- 214 I N. J.
- N. J. Raymond J. T. Swing, Student; Res. 18 Prospect Ave., Bryn Mawr, Pa. John Royle VanArsdale, Student; Res. Interlaken, N. Y. Anson Willard Voorhees, Student; Res. 319 Park St. Upper Montclair, N. J. James Patrick Williams, Jr., Student; Res. 260 Modison Are. Hashronck Heights.
- 286 Madison Ave., Hasbrouck Heights, N. J.



STANFORD CHAPTER

Stanford University, Cal.

Established Mar. 13, 1896; 26 Classes; 178 Members.

1894

- Melville Thurston Cook, (Init. by De-Pauw), Professor, Rutgers College and Plant Pathologist, N. J. Agricultural Experiment Station, New Brunswick, Experiment Station, New Brunswick, N. J. Albert Burr Crans, (Init. by De Pauw), Farmer, Zionsville, Ind.

1895

- Frederick Seydel Fogg, Lawyer, Mem. Fogg & Fogg, 303 California Bldg., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 107 S. G. St., Tacoma, Wash. Benjamin Oliver Foster, Associate Pro-fessor, Stanford University, Cal.; Res. 1445 Tasso St., Palo Alto, Cal. Edward Charles Harwood, Rancher, Up-land, Cal.

1896

- Benjamin Franklin Bledsoe, Judge, U. S. District Court, Federal Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 5th and Alexandria Sts., Los Angeles, Cal.
 William Dinsmore Briggs, Associate Professor, Stanford University, Cal.
 Arthur Martin Cathcart, Professor, Stan-ford University, Cal.
 *John McPherson Gates, Student, d. July 10, 1000

- Join Michaerson Gates, Stuten, G. July 19, 1900. Charles Ross Lewers, Lawyer, Legal Depu, Southern Pac. Co., 828 Flood Bildg, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 444 Belve-dere St. San Francisco, Cal. Charles Wesley Miller, Lumber, Secretary Coats Lumber Co., Tillamook, Ore.

1897

- George Bliss Culver, Teacher and De-partmental Head, Los Angeles High School, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1752 Garfield PL, Hollywood, Cal. Charles John Dulley, Electrical Engineer, Sao Paulo, Brazil. Fred Louis Dulley, Teacher, Sao Paulo, Brazil.
- Brazil.
- Brazil. William Pitt Gifford, Lawyer, 615 Masonic Temple, Erie, Pa.; Res. 633 W. 6th St., Erie, Pa. Burt Ornon Kinney, (Init. by Western Reserve), Teacher, 2018 Hillcrest Rd., Los Angeles, Cal. Samuel Platt, Lawyer, Nixon Bldg., Reno, Nev.; Res. 140 S. Virginia St., Reno, Nev.
- Ney.
- Nev. Joseph Henry Timmons, Reporter, Los Angeles Examiner, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 150 S. Commonwealth Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Willard Tuthill Young, N. E. Manager, Furniture Commcl. Agency Co., 27 Hay-market Sq., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1056 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.

1808

- Horace Fogg, President Commonwealth Title Trust Co., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 100 S. 10th St., Tacoma, Wash.
 Charles Ronald Frazier, Paper Mir., with Crescent Paper Co., Portland, Ore.; Res. 234 E 16th St., N. Portland, Ore.
 Perl Vincent Gifford, Lawyer, Marine Bank Bldg., Erie, Pa.; Res. 713 Myrtle St., Erie, Pa.
 *Arthur White Greeley, Teacher, d. Mar. 13, 1000

- Artnur while Greeky, Jeanner, a Land, 13, 1904.
 Dorsey Alfred Lyon, Metallurgist, with U. S. Bureau of Mines, University of Utah, Salt Lake City, U.
 Harry Bismarck Steel, Mining, Secretary Harvey Mill Co., Vancouver, Wash.

1800

- James Francis Abbott, Professor, Wash-ington University, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 5266 A. Waterman Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Leigh Allan, Civil and Mining Engineer, 406 S. 30th St., Tacoma, Wash. Vivian Verde Clark, Mining, Index, Wash. Walter Clark, Teacher, d. Dec. 12, 1006. Rheinart Parker Cowles, Professor, Uni-versity of the Philippines, Manila, P. I.; Res. 720 'Calle Dominguez Alfonso, Manila, P. I. Richard Keith Culver, Cartoonist, with The Express, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 947 S. Hope St., Los Angeles, Cal. Warren Hull, Lumber, with Hoquiam Lumber & Shingle Co., Hoquiam, Wash.; Res. 620 Eklund Ave., Hoquiam, Wash. Wash.

1900

- Edgar Blasdel Dawson, Automobile Sup-plies, 1455 Van Ness Ave., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 851 Balboa St., San Francisco, Cal.
- Cisco, Cal.; Res. off Balloa St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Walter Louis Ehrich, Art Dealer, Prop., The Ehrich Galleries, 707 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 222 W. 50th St., New York, N. Y.
 Clifton Maupin Faria, Physician, F. & M. Bank Bldg., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 1123 H. St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 123 H. St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 124 H. St., Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 8 Prospect St., Ashtabula, O.; Res. 8 Prospect St., Ashtabula, O.; Res. 8 Prospect St., McLain Bldg., Wheeling, W. Va.; Res. Park View, Wheeling, W. Va.
 Clyde Hull Osborn, Lawyer, Administra-

- Clyde Hull Osborn, Lawyer, Administra-tion Bldg., Exposition Grounds, San Diego, Cal.; Res. San Diego, Cal.

Digitized by Google

William Quenby Wright, Engineer, 731 Merchants Natl. Bk. Bldg., San Fran-731 cisco, Cal.

1001

Burt Harrison Collins, Oil Producer, 510 Unity Bldg., Tulsa, Okla.; Res. 167 Congress St., Bradford, Pa. Ray Merril Collins, Mining, Res. Brad-ford, Pa. Charles Edward Gilman, Civil and Mining Engineer, Mem. Duryea, Hachl & Gil-man, Humboldt Svgs. Bk. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 851 Calmar Ave., Oakland, Cal.

- Dakland, Cal.
 Philip Kingsnorth Gilman, Surgeon of Bureau for Insular Affairs, Manila, P. I.
 William Buckhout Greeley, Forester, Asst. Forester U. S. Forest Service, Washington, D. C.; Res, Chevy Chase, Md.
 Harry Lewis Haehl, Mining Engineer, Mem. Duryea, Haehl & Gilman, Humboldt Svgs. Bk. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Palo Alto, Cal.
 Harry Leslie Langnecker, Orthopedic Surgeon, Lane Hospital, Clay & Web-ster Sts., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Palo Alto, Cal.
 Wilmot Edgar Whittier, Civil Engineer, Cal.; Res., 384 Juniper Ave., Long Beach, Cal.
- Beach. Cal.

1003

Robert M. Allen, last known address, care of Pacific Elec. R. R., San Pedro, Cal. Frank Foster Bradley, Farmer, Ginner, Cattleman, Bradwin Farm, Saspamco, Tex.

Tex. Arthur Edward Cooley, Lawyer, Mem. Denson, Cooley & Denson, 1st Natl. Bk. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal. Res. Hotel Victoria, San Francisco, Cal. David Morrill Folsom, Associate Professor Stanford University, Cal.

Stanford University, Cal. Harold Shafter Howard, last known ad-dress, Point Reyes, Cal. Sherman Kimball, Manufacturer's Agent, 190 First St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Palo Alto, Cal. John Pearce Mitchell, Associate Professor, Stanford University, Cal.; Res. 235 Em-barcadero Rd., Palo Alto, Cal. Edward Augustus Palmer, Traveling for Health; Res. Uncasville, Ct. Fletcher Bernard Wagner, last heard of in 1900.

1909.

1003

- Igog
 David Van Clief Cowden, Lawyer, with Southern Pacific Co., Flood Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 668 Fairmount Ave., Oakland, Cal.
 Clarence Harrison Crawford, President Pacific Surety Co., First Natl. Bk. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 327 Addison Ave., Palo Alto, Cal.
 Paul Coates Harper, Insurance, Pres. Bldg. Owners and Mirs. Assn., Seattle, Wash.
 Charles Henry Joiner, Farmer, Mem. Joiner Bros., Polo, Ill.
 Rufus Hatch Kimball, Lawyer, 1239 Mer-chants Exch. Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.
 *Louis Nickel, d. July 2, 1910.

William Franklin Whitaker, Engineer, with Kern Co. Land Co., Bakersheld, Cal.

1004

- James Archer Fay, Rancher, Anaheim, Cal. Charles Ludwig Firebaugh, Lawyer, with Lilienthal, McKinstry & Raymond, 1211 Flood Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 187 Montecito Ave., Oakland, Cal. Frederick Hall Fowler, Engineer, U. S. Forestry Service, San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 221 Kingsley Ave., Palo Alto, Cal. Walter William Hoops, Advertising Coun-selor, President Hoops Advertising Coun-selor, President Hoops, Cal. advertising Coun-selor, President Hoops, Lawyer, Issuer, Lewis & Ellery, Plentywood, Mont.

1005

- Max John Bartel, Hydraulic Engineer, with City, Engineer's Office, San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 3745 Twenty-first St., San Francisco, Cal. Preeman Hedge Cal. Freeman Hedge Cal. Tacoma, Wash; Res. 2901 N. 19th St., Tacoma, Wash; Res. 2901 N. 19th St., Tacoma, Wash; Res. 2901 N. 19th St., Tacoma, Wash. Bugene Barkley Favre, Banker, Mem. Murphy, Favre & Co., 435 Exchange Bank Bldg., Spokane, Wash. Dane Manson Greer, Farmer, Summers, Ark.

- Ark. Ark. Joiner, Jr., Farmer, Mem. Joiner Bros., Polo, III. Hugh Anderson Moran, Y. M. C. A. Sec-, retary, 124 E. s8th St., New York, N. Y.

1906

- 1906 Ernest Griswold Dudley, Government For-est Service, Northfork, Cal. Paul Carroll Edwards, Editor, Houston Press, Houston, Tex. Harry Roland Johnson, Petroleum Geolog-ist, with Atlas Oil Co., Commercial Bk. Bildg., Shreveport, La.; Res. 412 Stoner Ave., Shreveport, La.; Guy Pierrepont Jones, Editor State Board of Health Bulletin, Sacramento, Cal. Harold Bowen Jordan, Metallurgist, American Smelting & Refining Co., East Helena, Mont. William Jordan, Investment and Bond Business, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5937 Wayne Ave., Germantown, Pa. Ralph Henry Lachmund, Lawyer, with Denson, Cooley & Denson, 1st. Nat'l Bk. Bildg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 173 18th Ave., San Francisco, Cal. Benjamin Cory Ledyard, Dentist, 609 Gar-den City Bank Bildg., San Jose, Cal.; Res. 313 S. toth St., San Jose, Cal.

1007

- Harry Parker Daily, Lawyer, Merchants Natl. Bk. Bldg., Port Smith, Ark. *Percy McChesney Griswold, d. Apr. 6, 1908.

Digitized by Google

lands, Cal.; Res. 724 Cedar Ave., Red-

- lands, Cal.; Res. 724 Cedar Ave., Red-lands, Cal. Roy Seldon Kellog, Salesman, with Lee Chamberlain & Co., 217 Pacific Elec-tric Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 365 N. El Molino Ave., Pasadena, Cal. *Herbert Harris McLean, d. 1908. Robert Breck Moran, Petroleum Engineer, for State of California, 208 Union League Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 661 Waverly St., Palo Alto, Cal. James Chandler Ray, Geologist, Oatman, Ariz; Res. 1235 Webster St., Palo Alto, Cal. Stuart McFarland Salisbury. Lawyer. Mem.

- Cal. Stuart McFarland Salisbury, Lawyer, Mem. Salisbury & North, 819 Merchants Natl. Bank Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 179 S. Oxford Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Dale Slusher, Farmer, Pendleton, Ore. Herbert Theodore Wagner, Physician, 1003 Odd Fellows Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. 3357 N. Talbott St., Indianapolis, Ind.
- Ind
- Milo James Weller, Geologist, Fort Bragg,

1008

- James Maxwell Clark, Sullivan Lake, Al-
- James Maxwell Clark, Sullivan Lake, Al-berta, Can. James Grant Ferguson, Surgeon, Ethie-beaton, Forfairshire, Scotland. Clover Tewell Perkins, Journalist, Classi-fied Advertising Manager, with Los Angeles Examiner, Broadway at 11th St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1739 Bron-son Ave., Hollywood, Cal. Harry Scott Ross, with the Southern Cali-fornia Edison Co., Pasadena, Cal.; Res. 1105 Oxley Court, S. Pasadena, Cal. Clarence Luther Severy, Oil Engineer, 328 N. Sixth St., Fort Smith, Ark. William Christian Theile, Lawyer, Member, Borton & Theile, Bakersfield, Cal.

- Cal
- William Moore Walker, Insurance, with Fi-delity & Deposit Co. of Md., 310 H. W. Hellman Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 729 Cedar St., Long Beach, Cal.

1909

- Clarence Coonan, Lawyer, Member Sevier, Coonan & Ricks, Eureka, Cal.
 Marion Rice Kirkwood, Associate Pro-fessor, Stanford University, Cal.
 Chauncy Carrol Owen, Rancher, 345 N. El Molino Ave., Pasadena, Cal.
 Herbert Rowell Stols, Physician, Director of Physical Training and Medical Ad-viser, Stanford University, Cal.; Res. 355 Kellogg Ave., Palo Alto, Cal.
 Prancis Joseph Torney, Army Officer, care of Adjutant General, U.S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Port Winfield Scott, Presidio, San Francisco, Cal.

1010

- Sheldon Morse Batterson, Lumber Dealer, with Morrison, Murill & Co., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 355 Wilson Ave., Salt Lake City, U.
 Elwood Campbell Boobar, 113 Market St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1815 Chestnut St., Alemada, Cal.; Res. 1815 Chestnut St., Alemada, Cal.
 Marion Henry Foss, (Init. by Technol-ogy), with Utah Apex Mng. Co., Bing-ham Canyon, U.
 Knight Starr Jordan, Business, General

- Manager, with Knight-Christensen Metal-lurgical Co., Provo, U.; Res. 162 S. Academy Ave., Provo, U. Robert Clyde McFadden, Engineer, Su-perintendent, with Tacoma Railway & Power Co., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 505 South P St., Tacoma, Wash. John Dunning Mereen, (Init. by Minne-sota), Electrical Engineer, with C. A. Smith Lbr. & Mig. Co., Marshfield, Ore. Benjamin Franklin Morris, Merchant, with R. C. Beach Co., Lewiston, Id.; Res. 410 Fifth St., Lewiston, Id. Frederick Hartman Oliver, Real Estate, Manager, with Guy M. Rush Realty Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 633-635 S. Hill St., Los Angeles, Cal.

1911

- David Thornton Babcock, Investment Se-curities, with Blyth, Witter & Co., 704 Merchants Exchange Bldg., San Fran-cisco, Cal; Res. 905 Contra «Costa Ave., Berkeley, Cal. Carl McNeilan Ballard, Insurance Pres. Ballard's Insurance Agency, 3002-4-5 Arcade Bldg., Seattle, Wash. Kendrick Chamberlain, Distributor of Ir-rigation Supplies, Mem. Kendrick Chamberlain & Co., Coachella, Cal. Charles Alfred Christin, Lawyer, 68 Post St., San Francisco, Cal; Res. 2870 Vallejo St., San Francisco, Cal. Berome Devereaux Peters, Lawyer, Chico, Cal.

- Cal. John Daniel Rutledge, Lawyer, 270 Mills Bidg., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 614 11th Ave., San Francisco, Cal.

1912

- Luther William Bahney, Metallurgist, Hammond Laboratory, New Haven, Ct. Russel Brace Carter, Business, Manager of the Bradley Wise Paint Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 5130 Hollywood Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal. Charles Scott Salisbury, Physician and Surgeon, 921-925 Baker-Detwiler Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 444 S. Har-vard Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal. Richard Henry Seward, Manufacturer, with R. W. Pridham Co., 24 California St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 660 Oakland Ave., Oakland, Cal. Hugh Kelso Walker, Jr., Bond and Mort-gage Broker, with S. R. Earnest & Co., 831 H. W. Hellman Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2813 Menlo Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Cal. Cal.

. 1915

- Henry Albert Beeger, Belting Manufacturer, President of Kelly-Linehan Belting Co. 33 Minna St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Redwood City, Cal.
 George Casper Branner, Electrical Engineer, 1400 E. 53rd St., Chicago, III.
 Frank Malcolm Douglas, Real Estate Red Bluff, Cal.; Res. Hollywood, Cal.
 Robert Francis Duryca, Civil Engineer, with Standard Oil Co., of Callfornia, 200 Bush St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1373 Clay St. San Francisco, Cal.
 Paul Jerome Eliel, Efficiency Expert, Los Angeles Efficiency Co., City Hall, Los

- Angeles, Cal.; Res. 285 W. Mountain St., Pasadena, Cal. James Hyde Forbes, Geologist and Engin-eer, with Spring Valley Water Co., Niles, Cal.; Res. 1638 4th Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Andrew Douglas Fyle, Geologist, with Empire Case & Fuel Co.
- Angeles, Cal. Andrew Douglas Fyfe, Geologist, with Empire Gas & Fuel Co., Box 399 Mineral Wells, Texas. Earle Bell Gilmore, Oil Producer and Re-finer, Manager, with A. F. Gilmore Oil Co., Box 173, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 317 S. Wilton Pl., Los Angeles, Cal. Stanley Walter Guthrie, Lawyer, Legal De-partment, Los Angeles Gas & Electric Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 409 S. Harvard Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal. Rodger Wolcott Olmsted, Civil Engineer, San Joaquin Irrigation Co., Mantca, Cal.

- Cal. Social Interior Co., Mantes, Cal. Ralph Warren Whitaker, Civil Engineer, Kern County Highway Commission, Box 252, Bakersfield, Cal.

- Emil Charles Brandt, Student; Res. 394 Worcester Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Henry Chamberlain, Business, with The Los Angeles Foundry Co., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 401 N. Vermont Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
- James Imre Clawson, Sales Manager, with Hughson & Merton, 329 Ankeny St., Portland, Ore.; Res. 250 E. 1st St., Portland, Ore.
- Arthur Gainsford Halm, Insurance, Secre-tary of Arizona Fire Insurance Co., Phoenix, Ariz. Barle Knight, 4741 Kenwood Ave., Chi-cago III
- cago, Ill.

1015

- William Boomer Forbes, Lawyer, 819 Merchants N. B. Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 163 S. 4th Ave., Los Angeles, Čal.
- Cal. Gilbert Edmund Haggart, Student, Har-vard University Medical School, 13 Holyoke House, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 1013 Third Ave., Durango, Col. James Sterling Jeffers, Civil Engineer, S. Witmer St., Los Angeles, Cal. Franklyn Osburn Olmsted, Mechanical Engineer, Res. 511 Wood St., Pitts-burg. Pa.

- Engineer, Res. 511 Wood SL, Pitts-burg, Pa. Bradley Varnum Sargent, Jr., Law Stu-dent; Res. 1770 Pacific Ave., San Fran-cisco, Cal. Stanley Stoddard Simonson, Broker, with Simonson & Harrel, Merced, Cal.

1016

Paul Morphy Bennett, Student; Res.

Phoenix, Ariz. Robert Boynton Bleecker, Student; Res. Station B, Pasadena, Cal.

- William Guenther Cusner, Lumber Mer-chant, with Kerckhoff-Cusner Lumber Co., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Waldron Alvord Green, Student; Res. Stan-ford University, Cal.
 James Enoch Mead, Bicycles, with Mead Cycle Co., Chicago, Ill.
 Charles Hillegass Meyer, Student; Res. Menlo Park, Cal.
 Charles Henry Orme, Student; Res. Phoe-nix, Ariz.
 Alfred Joseph Oyster, Student; Res. Stan-ford University, Cal.

1017

- Fred Page Andrews, Student; Res. 1714 S. Eye St., Tacoma, Wash. Gail Vanden Braak, Student; Res. 1140 Stratford Ave., S. Pasadena, Cal. Mellen Chamberlain, with Lee Chamber-lain & Co., 217 P. E. Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 401 N. Vermont Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. Alfred Henry Coleman, Jr., Student; Res. 315 S. L. St., Tacoma, Wash. Malcolm Edward Tedford, Student; Res. 1319 N. Broadway, Santa Anna, Cal. George Wahlquist Zacharias, Student; Res. Enid, Okla.

1018

- William Waugh Haggart, Student; Res. Durango, Col. John Nace Jeffers, Student; Res. S. Wit-mer St., Los Angeles, Cal. Downs McCloskey, Student; Res. 734 Third Ave., Durango, Col. Clarence Martin Neuner, Student; Res. 635 Catalina St., Los Angeles, Cal. Robert Wattoon Oliver, Student; Res. 811 S. Union Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. James Theodore Wood., Jr., Student; Res. White Sulphur Springs, Mont.

1010

- Charles Corbet, 1201 First National Bank Bldg., San Francisco, Cal.: Res. 2650 Scott St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Owen Porter Churchill, Student; Res. 2201 S. Fiqueroa St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Arthur Aubrey Curtice, Student; 518 So. Howard St., Spokane, Wash.
 Edward Charles LaForge, Student; Res. Palms, Cal.
 Ralph John Mitchell, Student; Res. Tus-tin, Cal.
 Joseph Aloysious Murphy, Student; Res.

- Joseph Aloysious Murphy, Student; Res. 263 4th St., Chico, Cal. Albert Culbertson Robbins, Jr., Student; Res. 702 St. Andrews Pl., Los Angeles,
- Cal.
- Edgar Snyder Winnen, Salinas, Cal. William Pitt LeRoy Winham, Student; Cal.

SWARTHMORE CHAPTER

Swarthmore College, Swarthmore, Pa.

Established March 3, 1894; 32 Classes; 195 Members.

1887

Thomas Atkinson Jenkins, Professor, Uni-versity of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5411 Greenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1280

- Justin Kenderdine Anderson, Chief Engin-eer, with Public Service Commission, State House, Charleston, W. Va.; Rcs. 1414 Virginis St., Charleston, W. Va. Horace Baker Forman, Jr., Consulting Engineer, Haverford, Pa.; Res. Kitch-awaw, N. Y. J. Carroll Hayes, Lawyer, Mem. Wm. M. and J. Carroll Hayes, West Chester, Pa. Willis Willson Vail, Valuation Dept. Norfolk & Western D. D.

- ra. Villis Willson Vail, Valuation Dept. Norfolk & Western R. R., Roanoke, Va.; Res. 24 Holly St., Cranford, N. J.

1800

- Alvan Williams Atkinson, Physician, 423 State St., Trenton, N. J. William Dunton Lippincott, Lawyer, Presi-dent Judge of the Court of Common Pleas, 33 N. Second St., Camden, N. J.; Res. 223 E. Main St., Moorestown, N. J.
- Obert Barclay Spicer, Editor, "Friends' Intelligencer," 14 N. 15th St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. Arden, Grubbs, Del. Robert

1801

George Wilmer Koser, Merchant, Bigler-ville, Pa.

- ville, Pa. Frederick Edward Stona, Officer, Wilming-ton Savings Fund Society and Dela-Elec. and Supply Co., Wilmington, Del.; Res. 908 Franklin St., Wilmington, Del. (Winter); D. No. 2, Edge Moore, Del. (Summer).
- Horace Greeley Vernon, Insurance, Mem. Kerns & Vernon, 404 People's Bank Bldg., Moline, Ill.; Res. 812 17th St., Moline, Ill.

1802

- Henry Braid Coles, Secretary, C. B. Coles & Sons Co., Camden, N. J., Moorestown Trust Co., Moorestown, N. J.; Coles Realty Co., Camden, N. J.; Res. 224 J. Main St., Moorestown, N. J.
 William Lincoln Donohugh, Real Estate, 2008 Strand, Hermosa Beach, Los Angeles, Cal.
 Howard Nicholas Eavenson, Chief Engin-eer, with United States Coal & Coke Co., Garv, W. Va.
 Howard Burkhardt Green, Merchant, 201 Chester Rd., Swarthmore, Pa.
 Edward Atkinson Jenkins, Secretary and Manager, with H. T. Paiste Co., Phila-

- delphia, Pa.; Res. 506 N. Chester Rd., Swarthmore, Pa. Henry McAllister, Jr., Lawyer, Mem. Vaile, McAllister & Vaile, 430 Equitable Bldg., Denver, Col. Joseph Jeanes Walker, Civil Engineer, with American Bridge Co., 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Dobbe Ferry, N. Y.

1893

- Francis Ely Broomell, Real Estate Mort-gage Bus., Mem. Broomell Brothers, 111 W. Washington St., Chicago, III.; Res. 6233 Winthrop Ave., Chicago, III.
 John Linton Carver, School Principal, Friends' School, 112 Schermerhorn St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 43 Kensington Rd., Garden City, N. Y.

1804

- <text><text><text><text><text><text><text><text>

1805

- William Shurtleff Barker, Assistant Treas-urer, with Public Service Corporation of New Jersey, Newark, N. J.; Res. 38 Irving St., Montclair, N. J. Samuel John Entrikin, Secretary and Treasurer, Lake Hart Land Co., Nar-
- Treasurer, Lake Hart Land Co., Nar-coossee, Fla. John Armand Lafore, President, Lafore-Foster Co., 1211-1223 Noble St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. Wister Rd., Ardmore,
- Samuel Copeland Palmer, Assistant Pro-

Digitized by Google

fessor, Swarthmore College, Swarthmore, Pa.; Res. 315 Cedar Lane, Swarthmore, Pa.

*Frank Lee Price, Student, d. Feb. 14,

- 1896. Arthur Hoyt Scott, Vice-President, Scott Paper Co., 7th and Greenwood Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Valley Rd., Oak Lane, Pa. Strattan. Inspector of
- George Edmund Strattan, Inspector of Passenger Equipment, with Pennsylvina R. R., Broad St. Sta., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 332 Newbold Ave., Moorestown, N. J.
- Action of the second se
- *Howard White, Jr., Engineer, d. Apr. 21, 1903.

1896

- Howard Cooper Johnson, Counsellor-at-law, Mem. Johnson & Gilkyson, 1201 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. to: W. Mermaid Lane, St. Martin's,
- Philadelphia, Pa. Charles Kaighn, Chief Engineer, with Mid-land Valley Railroad Co., Muskogee, Okla.; Res. 647 W. Okmulge Ave., Muskogee, Okla. *William John Morrison, School Principal,

d. May 21, 1914. Jonathan Chauncey Shortlidge, Principal, Maplewood Institute, Concordville, Pa.

1807

- Frederic Seward Larison, with Grain, Coal and Lumber Business and Insurance, with Illinois Automobile Fire Ins. Co., El Paso, Ill., and Dixon, Ill.; Res. El. Paso, Ill.
 Herbert Lorne Noxon, Dentist, 901 Brock-man Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Robert Pyle, President, The Conard & Jones Co., West Grove, Pa.
 Marshall Phillips Sullivan, General Insur-ance Agent and Broker, Mem. Creth & Sullivan, 4th and Walnut Sts., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. Cedar Rd., Ogontz, Pa.

- Pa.
- Pa. Arthur Harrison Walker, Farm Manager, with Wm. Frazier Harrison, Ridgewood Farm, Oreland, Montgomery Co., Pa. Howard Jeffries Webster, Engineer, 1110 Harrison Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 120 N. 18th St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1808

- Brinton Chambers Bell, Real Estate Broker, 45 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 189 Bell Ave., Bayside, N. Y. Charles Thomas Brown, Treasurer, A. H. Sickler Co., 518 Ludlow St., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 54 Oak Ave., Moores-town, N. J. Herman Busch Callender, Secretary. Rob-bins Burrall Trust Co., Lakeville, Ct. Joseph Hewlings Coles, Dairyman and Farmer, Moorestown, N. J. Henry Albain Gawthrop, President and Gen'l Mgr., Merion Lime Stone Co., Norristown, Pa.; Res. 1330 Powell St. Norristown, Pa.; Bes. 1300 Powell St. Norristown, Pa.; Res. 1300 Powell St.

- Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2540 Hudson Blvd., Jersey City, N. J. William Booth Miller, Mem. Pihl & Miller, Wabash Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 231 Thorn St., Sewickley, Pa. Arthur Lewis Patton, Teacher, West Side High School, Denver, Col.; Res. 780 Steele St., Denver, Col. Arthur Cox Smedley, Farm Lands Mgr., Woodlawn Co., Wilmington, Del.; Res. D 1, Montchanin, Del. Abner Pugh Way, Physician and Physical Director, Stuyvesant High School, New York, N. Y.; Res. 619 W. 179 St., New York, N. Y. Joseph Edward Way, Horticulturist, Mem. Yeatman & Way, Kennett Square, Pa.; Res. 234 S. Union St., Kennett Square, Pa. Pa.

1800

- Levis Miller Booth, President, L. M. Booth Co., Hudson and Morris Sts., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 975 Cedar Brook Rd., Plainfield, N. J. John Paul Broomell, Lawyer, Mem. Shelp & Broomell, 111 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 5 Chester Pl., New Ro-chelle, N. Y. Roland Bruce Flitcraft, Associate Editor, Life Insurance Courant, 613 Maple Ave., Oak Park, Ill.; Res. 609 Maple Ave., Oak Park, Ill.

1000

- John Woolston Coles, Wholesale Lumber, 1109 Real Estate Trust Bldg., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 2035 Chestnut St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; John Krause Harper, Sales Manager, with The Ford Auto Co., 122 W. Norta Ave., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Mt. Wash-ington, Md. George Michael Lamb, Jr., with Jones & Lamb Co., 106 South St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Station H., Baltimore, Md. William Hibbard Thatcher, Salesman, with Standard Processing Co., Swarthmore, Pa.; Res. 120 Park Ave., Swarthmore, Pa. Pa.

1901

- Thomas Walter Gilkyson, Lawyer, Mem. Johnson & Gilkyson, 1201 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 311 S. Hicks St., Philadelphia, Pa.
- Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 311 S. Hicks St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Arthur Hugh Jenkins, Circulation Manager, "The Farm Journal," (Wilmer Atkin-son Co.), Washington Sq., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Gwynedd, Pa.
 Joseph Warner Edwards Love, Salesman, with Keystone Fireproofing Co., 704 Perrv Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 142 E. Oak Ave., Moorestown, N. J.
 Frank McVaugh, Jr., with Nat'l Fibre Insulation Co., Hockessin, Del.
 William Cyrus Typon, with Air Tight Steel Tank Co., Pittsburg, P.; Res. Guernsey, Pa.
- Pa.
- Bdward Williams. Advertising Manager. with The H. T. Paiste Co., 32nd. & Arch Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3309 Arch St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1002

Charles Cadwallader Corson, Physician, 6406 Germantown Ave., Mt. Airy, Phildelphia, Pa.

- Ernest LeRoy Green, Lawyer, Gleave Hall Bidg, Media, Pa.; Res. cor. Jackson and Jefferson Ave., Media, Pa. Albert Paxson Hall, Jr., Editor, Potts-
- town, Pa. Edson Sheppard Harris, Sales Engineer, with Midvale Steel Co., Box 1606, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Chester Heights,

- Pa. Thomas Stockton Matthews, Banking and Investments, with Baker, Watts & Co., Calvert and German Sts., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Ellicott City, Md. Roy McVaugh, Farmer, Kinderhook, N. J. Allen Robert Mitchell, Jr., Treasurer, J. R. Keim & Co., Inc., 153 W. Allegheny Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 133 W. Washington Lane, Germantown, Phila-delphia Pa
- delphia, Pa. William Moon Muschert, Vice-President,
- William Moon Muschert, Vice-President, Muschert, Reeves & Co., a6 N. Stock-ton St., Trenton, N. J.; Res. 800 Edge-wood Ave., Trenton, N. J.
 Billiott Richardson, Steel Business, with The Midvale Steel Co., 1630 Oliver Bidg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 127 Lincoln Ave., Edgewood, Pa.
 Robert Hunt Walker, Agent, with Provi-dent Life & Trust Co. of Philadelphia, 014 Fidelity Bldg., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 25 W. Chase St., Baltimore, Md.
 Albert Mahlon Williams, Supervisor, M. W. Dept, Pennsylvania R. R. Co., 75 F. Main St., Titusville, Pa.

- Robert Emerson Lamb, Secretary, H. E. Rea Co., 1027 Wood St., Philadel-phia, Pa; Res. 135 E. Mt. Pleasant Ave., Mt. Airy, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Marriott Price, Engineer of the Dept. of Public Parks, City Hall, Fort Wayne, Ind.; Res. 438 Arcadia Court, Fort Wayne, Ind.
 George Sattertherait.

- Pa. Joshua Hibberd Taylor, Lawyer, with American Radiator Co., 104 W. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 2546 Creston Ave., New York, N. Y. Louis Ely Thompson, Sales Agent, with Providence Lithograph Co., Woolworth Bidg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 35 Douglas Rd., Glen Ridge, N. J.

1904

- Fred Erle Griest, Farmer, Flora Dale, Pa.; Res. Flora Dale, Pa. . Caleb Marshall Taylor, Supt. Port Read-ing Creosoting Plant, with Phila. & Reading and Central R. R. of New Jersev. Port Reading, N. J.; Res. 80 Hillside Rd., Elizabeth, N. J.

1005

- Howard Keen Bunting, Assistant Engin-eer, with The American Pipe & Con-struction Co., 112 N. Broad St., Phila-delphia,, Pa.; Res. 315 Broad St., Ches-
- ter, Par Ralph Garfield Jackson. Business. Assist-ant Superintendent, United Roofing Co., Marcus Hook, Pa.; Res. Marcus Hook, Pa.
- Louis Newton Robinson, Professor,

Swarthmore College, Swarthmore, Pa.; Res. 411 College Ave., Swarthmore, Pa.; Pa.

1906

- Arthur William Broomell, Chemist, with Food Research Laboratory, 25 Jackson Pl., Indianapolis, Ind. George Lupton Broomell, President, Frank Pettit Ornamental Iron Works, 809 Master St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 4929 Rubicam Ave., Germantown, Phila-delphia, Pa. Andrew Maurice Eastwick, President, The Eastwick Motor Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Mt. Washington, Md. Philip Edward Lamb, Real Estate Broker, 216 Munsey Trust Co., Balti-more, Md.; Res. Cedarcroft, Sta. H., Baltimore, Md.

- more, Md.; Res. Cedarcroft, Sta. H., Baltimore, Md. Edward Pennock Palmer, Engineer in charge of Subway Construction, with Rapid Transit Subway Construction Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. 110 E. 16th St., New York, N. Y. Thomas Haines Dudley Perkins, Private Banking, with Bioren & Co., 314 Chest-nut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Moores-town, N. J. Reginald Cooper Price, Business, 310 C. St., N. W., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1012 Madison Avc., Baltimore, Md. William Cooper Walker, Technical Assist-ant, Humphrey Gas Pump Co., 401 S. A. & K. Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1021 W. Genesee St., Syracuse, N. Y. Barclay White, President, Barclay White & Co., Inc., 1530 Chestnut St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 146 Hilldale Rd., Lansdowne, Pa.

1007

- 1907 Newlin T-ainer Booth, Assistant to the President, with Penn Steel Castings & Machine Co., Chester, Pa.; Res. 304 E. Broad St., Chester, Pa.; Res. 304 E. Braac Garrett Darlington, Civil Engineer, with Turner Concrete Steel Co., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 318 S. Walnut St., West Chester, Pa. Francis Walker D'Olier. Salesman, Mem. William D'Oiler & Co., 308 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 50 E. Oak Ave., Moorestown, N. J. Samuel Darlington Heed, Resident Engin-eer on Hell Gate Bridge, New York Connecting R. R., Astoria, N. Y.; Res. 110 E. róth St., New York, N. Y. George Masters Henrie, 308 Baring St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Milleville, Pa. Amos Jenkins Peaslee, Lawyer, with De-Forest Brothers, 30 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 18 Gramercy Park, New York, N. Y.

1008

- John Stokes Clement, Salesman, with United Roofing & Mfg. Co., Marcus Hook, Pa.; Res. 211 Walnut Lane, Philad-Inhia, Pa.
 George Warder Cresson, Engineer, with Bell Telephone Co., 1230 Arch St., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 131 W. Durham St., Germantown, Pa.
 John Edgar Hires, Business, with Hires Condensed Milk Co., 10 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Ardmore, Pa.

1

Digitized by Google

- Newell Gilder Alford, Ass't Chief Engin-eer, with St. Bernard Mining Co., Earl-ington, Ky. James Edwin Baum, Jr., Haverford Court, Haverford, Pa. *J. Barnard Cranston, Manager, d. Mar.

- J. Barnard Cranston, Manager, d. Mar. 21, 1916.
 Henry Cromwell Field, Lawyer, with Davies, Auerbach & Cornwell, 34 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 155 Rem-sen St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Edwin James Johnson, Machine Tool Builder, with I. W. Johnson, Jr., Co., Inc., 337 N. 15th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Eastern Ave., Chestnut Hill, Pa.
 Randolph Talcott Zane, Lieutenant, U. S. Marine Corps, Marine Barracks, Navy Yard, Washington, D. C.
- Yard, Washington, D. C.

1010

- Samuel Jones Gutelius, Manager, Advertising and Sales, with The University Society, Inc., 44-60 E. 23d St., New York, N. Y.; Res, 256 W. 22d St., New York, N. Y.; Res, 256 W. 22d St., New York, N. Y.;
 William Lancaster Jenkins, Consul, with Department of State, Washington, D. C.; Res. Gwynedd, Pa.
 James Gibson Lamb, Advertising Manager, with Scott Paper Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 133 W. Nippon St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pa.
 Philip Triest Sharples, President, Sharples Specialty Co., West Chester, Pa.; Res. 1618 Rhode Island Ave., Washington, D. C.
 Arthur Percival Tanberg, Chemist, with DuPont Powder Co., Wilmington, Del.; Res. 1400 W. 7th St., Wilmington, Del.

1011

- Richard Peter Abele, Law Student, Colum-bia University, 610 W. 115th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 121 McIntyre Ave., Zanesville, O.
- Zanesville, O. Thomas Heston Hall, Jr., Chemist, with The American Camphor Co., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. Swarthmore, Pa. Henry Lawrence Hess, Jr., Vice-President, Hess Steel Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 1510 W. Allegheny Ave., Philadelphia,

- Pa.
 Bdward Russell Perkins, Bond Salesman, with Bioren & Co., 314 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 397 W. Main St., Moorestown, N. J.
 Morris Charles Rath, Professional Base Ball, with Kansas City Base Ball Club, Kansas City, Mo.; Res. Absecon Heights, N. J.
 Emmor Roberts, Farmer and New Jersey State Assemblyman, Moorestown, N. J.
 Ernest Marion Roberts, Head of Depart-ment of Physical Education, Brockton, Schools, 86 Morse Ave., Brockton, Mass.; Res. "E" St., E. Bridgewater, Mass. Mass.

1912

Walter Edwin Cox, with The Sharples Specialty Co., West Chester, Pa.; Res. Malvern, Pa.

- William King Hoyt, Advertising Solicitor, with "Trenton Times," Trenton, N. J.; Res. Trenton, N. J.
 Walter Lee Lukena, Advertising Expert, 181 Elm St., New Bedford, Mass.
 Richard Henry Murfit, Building Engin-eering Inspector, with Bell Telephone Co. of Penna, 1230 Arch St., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. Fort Washington, Pa. Samuel Eastburn Phipps, Farmer, Ward, Pa.
- Pa.

- Pa. Byron Thomas Roberts, General Farming and Fruit Growing, Moorestown, N. J. Preston Thomas Roberts, Fruit Grower and Trucker, Moorestown, N. J. Lawrence Price Sharples, with The Sharp-les Separator Co., West Chester, Pa.; Res. "Greystone," West Chester, Pa. Thomas Hastings Travilla, Dentiat, 308 W. Miner St., West Chester, Pa.

1913

- Albert Brewer Baker, Factory Superintendent, with Davison Chemical Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Burford Apartments, St. Paul and 3ad Sts., Baltimore, Md.
 William Henry Gillam, Jr., Superintendent, with James Boyd & Bro., Inc., agth and Wharton Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Langhorne, Pa. and 2004 Mt. Vernon St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Clement Biddle Lewis, Fruit Grower Manager J. L. Lippincott Co., Rivetton, N. J.
 Abner Thompson Mitchell, General Manager, with J. E. Mitchell Lumber & Coal Co., Glenolden, Pa.; James Monghan, Jr., Sudent, Univ. of

- Chester Ave., Glenolden, Pa. James Monaghan, Jr., Student, Univ. of Penn., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 3309 Baring St., Philadelphia, Pa. John Stewart Reid, Engineer with Poole Engineering Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 106 Charlcote Rd., Baltimore, Md. James Stephens Van Syckel, Lawyer, 234 Greenwood Ave., Trenton, N. J. Felton Parker Weller, Inspector Test. Bureau, with B. & O. R. R., Arling-ton Ave. and Pratt Sts., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Uniontown, Pa.

- Paul Babcock Browning, with Galvano-type Engraving Co., 216 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1099 Dean St., Brooklyn, N. Y.;
 Robert Stanton Browning, Chemist, with E. I. DuPont de Nemours Powder Co., Wilmington, Del.; Res. 1099 Dean St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Joel Miller Melick, Medical Student, Han-ncheman Hospital, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 519 S. Orange St., Media, Pa.
 *Albert Roy Ogden, Teacher, d. March 31, 1016.

- 1916. Oliver Day Shepard, Engineer, Poole En-gineering & Machine Co., Baltimore, Md.; Res. Mt. Washington, Baltimore, Md
- Charles Jackson Waters, with Geo. E. Waters & Co., 922 Park Ave., Balti-more, Md.; Res. 723 W. North Ave., Baltimore, Md.



- Thomas Bayard McCabe, with Scott Paper Co., 700 Glenwood Ave., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. Selbyville, Del. Clayton Taylor Rogers, Engineer, with Westinghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co., Union Tr. Bldg., Charleston, W. Va.; Res. 2 Hubbard Court, Charleston, W. Va. John Allyn Rogers, Farmer, Swarthmore, Pa.

- Pa. Pa. Rupert Clifton Schaeffer, Jr., Law Stu-dent, (University of Pennsylvania), Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 330 N. Lans-downe Ave., Lansdowne, Pa. John Comyl White, with Lewis F. Shoe-maker & Co., Pottstown, Pa.; Res. 130 Hilldale Rd., Lansdowne, Pa.

- Edwin Warman Baker, Student, 106 Charlcote Rd., Baltimore, Md. George Andrew Craig, Insurance, 314 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Overbrook, Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Joseph Stanley Hilton, (Init. by Lehigh), Campbell Soup Co., Camden, N. J.; Res. Moorestown, N. J. James Jay Jackson, Jr., with Westing-house Elec. & Mgr. Co., E. Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 512 Kelly Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa. Pa
- Franklin Edward Lowder, Rancher, Ukiah, Cal.

- Cal. James Bloomfield Melick, Student, 519 S. Orange St., Media, Pa. John Ewing Orchard, Teacher, George School, Pa.; Res. 4437 So. 19th St., Omaha, Neb. John Sebring Riffert, with J. G. Brill Co., 62nd & Woodland Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1421 Arch St., Philadelphia, Pa. Pa.
- Edwin Augustus Tomlinson, with B. F. Goodrich Co., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 2004 Mt. Vernon St., Philadelphia, Pa.

1917

Henry Clay Baldwin, Jr., Farmer; Res. West Chester, Pa. William Anderson Clarke, 30 Prospect St., Elizabeth, N. J. Ellwood Carr Cornog, (Init. by Penn. State), Student, Ithan, Pa. Clark Warren Davis, Student, 377 So. a5th St., Omaha, Neb.

1

- Frederick Pyle Gutelius, Student, 83 Washington Place, New York, N. Y. Robert Warne Laubach, (Init. by Lafay-ette), with Bethlehem Steel Works, S. Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. Northampton, Pa. Robert Conrad Lippincott, Haddonfield,
- N. J.
- N. J. James Clarence Lukens, Student, 918 13th Ave., Moore, Pa. William R. Moore, Jr., Student; Res. 925 Roanokc, St., Roanoke, Va. Lester Burton Shoemaker, Student, Tully-
- Lester Burton Shoemaker, Student, Tully-town, Pa. Walter Eugene Smith, Student, Eureka, N. Y. William West Tomlinson, Student, 111 W. Main St, Salem, O. Clair Maxwell Wallace, (Int. by La-fayette), Student, Media, Pa.

1018

- George Miller Bunting, Jr., Student,, 315 E. Broad St., Chester, Pa. Allison Griscom Cornog, Student, Ithan,
- Pa.
- Pa. Samuel C. Dickens, Jr., Student; Res. 218 Sidney St., Mt. Airy, Pa. Samuel Conrad Lukens, Student; Res. 218 Sidney St., Philadelphia, Pa. Harold Graham Marr, Student; Res. 143 Park Ave., Swarthmore, Pa. Donald Dennis O'Connor, Student, Salem,

- 0.
- Samuel Robinson Ogden, Jr., Student, 241 W. Grand St., Elizabeth, N. J. Percy Stokes Thornton, Student, Wayne,
- Pa. John W. Zerega, Student; Res. Haverford College Rd., Plainfield, N. J.

- Herman Paul Agnew, Student; Res. 105 No. 50th St. Philadelphia, Pa. Henry Fenimore Baker, Jr., Student; Res. 106 Charlcote Rd., Baltimore, Md. John Trites Brown, Student; Res. 403 Monroe St., Media, Pa. William Lindsay Cornog, Student; Res. Ithan. Pa.

- William Lindsay Cornog, Student; Res. Ithan, Pa. Mark A. Dunham, Student; Res. Apt. 17 —The Unitah, Omaha, Neb. Charles Manley Howell, Student; Res. 4 Race St., Millville, N. J. Allin Hugh Pierce, Student; Res. 1701, 3rd Ave., W., Fort Dodge, Ia. T. Rowe Price, Jr., Res. Glyndon, Md.

SYRACUSE CHAPTER

Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.

Established Nov. 14, 1873; 46 Classes; 392 Members.

1874

Frank Smalley, Educator, Dean College of Liberal Arts, Syracuse University, Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 607 University Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

1875

James Edward Everett, Real Estate, 508 Stinard Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 508 Stinard Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

1876

*Frank Darth Barker, Lawyer, d. Oct. 25, 1902. Herbert Huntington, Editor and Publisher.

- Staten Island Transcript, 7319 Amboy Rd., Tottenville, N. Y. Rd.,
- *Bartholomew Keeler, Lawyer, d. Jan.
- Bathionnew Reeler, Lawyer, d. Jan. 16, 1896.
 Edwin Nottingham, Lawyer, Mem. Not-tingham, Nottingham & Edgecomb, Onondaga Co. Savings Bank Bldg., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 621 Euclid Ave., Syra-cuse, N. Y.
 George Adelbert Place. Clergyman.
 - Adelbert George Place, Clergyman,
- George Adelbert Place, Ciergyman, Tunckhannock, Pa. John Thomas Roberts, Lawyer, Mem. Rob-erts & Haight, 504 The Bastable, Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 538 Roberts Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. *Richard Lewis Robinson, Clergyman, d.

Mar. 10, 1909. George Ernest Smith, Clergyman, Sauk

Center, Minn. Marvin Leonard Spooner, Farmer, R. F. D. 6, Penn Yan, N. Y.

1877

- Samuel Henry Baker, Mine Manager and Oil Expert, General Manager Crystal Lead Mining Co., Denver, Col.; Res. P. O. Box 445, Denver, Col.
 Richard Edwin Day, Editor of State Pub-lications, State Historian's Office, Al-bany, N. Y.; Res. 375 Madison Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Grant Dickson Green, Pres. and Treas. of Empire Foundry Co., 203 Temple St. Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 215 Highland Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. *Loring Smith Hutchinson, Teacher, d.
- Nov. 29, 1879. *Charles Halbert Kingman, Physician, d.
- July 5, 1880. Philip Price, Clergyman, d. Oct., 1903. Henry Wadsworth Reed, Banker, d. Nov.,
- 1000.
- Newton Alonzo Wells, Professor, Univers-ity of Illinois, Champaign, Ill.; Res. 803 W. Oregon St., Urbana, Ill.

1878

- Charles Hayden Eggleston, Editor, with Anaconda Standard, Anaconda, Mont. James Edwin Ensign, Clergyman, 407 Townsend St., Syracuse, N. Y. Arthur Henry Giles, Lawyer, Chief Ex-aminer, Textile Div. Pat. Office, Room 112, Patent Office, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1853 Mintwood Pl., Washington, D. C.
- *Arthur Gillespie Hall, Teacher, d. Mar.
- Albert Henry Jessup, Life Insurance, 1105 Bank St., Keokuk, Ia.; Res. Keokuk,
- Philip Ingham Moule, Farmer and Stock Breeder, d. Mar. 19, 1909. Theodore Manley Nichola, Business, last known address, 1100 Women's Temple,
- Chicago, Ill. Alfred Taylor Sanford, Student, d. June
- *Alfred 21, 1870. *Joseph Henry Zartman, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 15, 1901.

1870

- *James William Armitage Dodge, Clergy-
- James William Armitage Dodge, Clergyman, d. Dec. 24, 1909.
 Edmund Bremen Gearhart, Insurance, with Fidelity & Casualty Insurance Co., 9 Clinton St, Newark, N. J.; Res. 83 Third Avc., Newark, N. J.
 Addison Randolph Jones.
 Eugene G. Matson, Bacteriologist and Physician, 431 Sixth Avc., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 242 Bellefield St., Pittsburgh, Pa.
- Pa.
- Charles Watson Rowley, Clergyman, District Superintendent, Troy Conference, M. E. Church, 488 Pawling Ave., Troy, N. Y.
 Julius Jefferson Van Horne, Printer, 48 New Chambers St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Flanders, N. J.

1880

- Myron Darius Briggs, Physician, Cham-plain, N. Y. *Edward George Marsh, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 5, 1880. *George Gary Miner, Banker, d. May,
- Martin Russell Sackett, United States Consular Service, Prescott, Ontario, Can. Wilbur Samuel Smithers, Clergyman, Or-
- leans, Vt.

- Edgar Huntington Brown, Clergyman, Pastor of First M. E. Church, 38 Court St., Utica, N. Y. *Frederick Augustus Cook, Teacher, d.
- Dec. 21, 1915.



*Loren Hodgekins, d. 1879. Lazelle Remington Hopkins, Principal, High School, Weedsport, N. Y. *Frederick Herbert Howard, d. Apr. 26,

1902.

1902.
George Edmund Hutchings, Clergyman, Pastor M. E. Church, Weedsport, N. Y.
William Henry Roberts, Plating and Real Estate, 318 W. Jefferson St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 303 Crossett St., Syracuse, N. Y.
Frederick Jay Shackleton, Clergyman, 219 E. 27th St., New York, N. Y.
*Robert James Thomson, Clergyman, d. 1005.

- 1005. William Wallace Wilcox, Retired Teacher; Res. 45 S. St., Goshen, N. Y.

1882

- Frank Wilder Hemenway, Farmer and General Agent, Silvernails, N. Y. William Copeman Kitchin, Insurance, with North Western Mutual Life Insur-ance Co., 86 Parker Bldg., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 32 Rugby Rd., Schenec-tady, N. Y. Nicholas Knight, Professor, Cornell Col-lege, Mt. Vernon, Ia.; Res. Mt. Ver-non, Ia.
- *George McGowan, Jr., Lawyer, d. July
- William Demosthenes Rockwell, Clergyman, Pastor of Christian Church, Medway, N. Y.
 *Charles W. Sittser, d. July 5, 1910.

1881

- Samuel Frank Beardalee, Clergyman, Jor-dan, N. Y. DeForest Owen Chamberlayne, Clergyman,
- (Retired), Holley, N. Y. *John Sidney Gibson, Teacher, d. Oct.
- 21, 1885. William Norman Henderson, Business,
- William Norman Henderson, Business, Auburn, N. Y. John Duffy Jamison, Leather Manufac-turer and Dealer, with the Legallet, Hellwig, Norton Tanning Co., 1600 Fair-fax Ave., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2242 San Jose Ave., Alameda, Cal. Charles Freemont Sitterly, Professor, Drew Theo. Seminary, Madison, N. J.; Res. a Drew Forest, Madison, N. J. Warren Wesley Walsworth, Journalist, with Standard Publishing Co., Butte, Mont.; Res. 609 W. Granite St., Butte, Mont.

- Mont. sorge Emanuel Zartman, Lawyer and Banker, Waterloo, N. Y. George

1884

- Edward Clark Morey, Investment Secur-ities, 1102 Commonwealth Bldg., Pitts-burg, Pa.; Res. 1132 Portland St., Pitts-burg, Pa. Herbert Woodworth Schwartz, Medical Missionary, 222 Bluff, Yokohama,
- Japan. Thaddeus Japan. Thaddeus DeWitt Southworth, Banker and Publisher, President Citizens Na-tional Bank, Poultney, Vt.; Secy. and Treas. Southworth Co., Troy, N. Y.; Res. Hampton, N. Y. Erra Squier Tipple, Clergyman, Presi-dent Drew Theological Seminary, Madi-son, N. J.

Frank Robinson Walker, Dean of College of Law, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 777 Os-trom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

1885

- George Matthew Brown, Clergyman, 54 Elmwood PL, Bridgeport, Ct. Horace Alonso Crane, Clergyman, Super-intendent Olean District, Genesee Con-ference, (M. E.), 126 N. Barry St., Olean, N. Y. *Osborne Anderson Curry, Teacher, d.
- Aug. 20, 1907. *Alfred Henry Eaton, Clergyman, d. May

- Altrea Henry Labor, Clergyman, d. May Hiram Hunt Henderson, Lawyer, Ogden, U.; Res. 2364 Jefferson Ave., Ogden, U. Rufus Everson King, Editor, with Citizen Publishing Co., 33 Union St., Ilion, N. Y.; Res. 46 Benedict Ave., Ilion, N. Y.; Mark and Compared Pro-temportation of the state of
- N. Y.; Res. 46 Benedict Ave., 110n, N. Y.; Res. 46 Benedict Ave., 110n, N. Y.
 Henry Herbert Murdock, Clergyman, Pas-tor Methodist Episcopal Church, 36 Division St., Amsterdam, N. Y.
 Francis Conrad Osborn, Manufacturer, General Manager F. C. Osborn Co., 45 E. Fort St., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 64 Lawrence Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Henry Allen Peck, Professor, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 513/5 S. Crouse Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 *Warren Stimson Robbins, Student, d. Dec. 8, 1883.
 Frank Higley Wood, Chief Inspections Division, State Education Department, State Education Bldg, Albany, N. Y.; Res. Chatham, N. Y.
 Albert Moore York, Journalist, with Syra-cuse Post.Standard, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 115 Harvard Pl., Syracuse, N. Y.

1886

- Frank Bell, Clergyman, Menomonie, Wia.
 Milton Newberry Frantz, Publisher, with Funk and Wagnalls Co., 354-360 Fourth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Norris-town, Pa.
 Frederick Beman Price, Missionary of Methodist Church, 15 Cawnpore Rd., Allababad, India.
 Seward N. Transue, Farmer, Hall, On-tario Co., N. Y.; Res. Township of Seneca, N.Y.
 William Milo Boardman Tuttle, Journal-ist, d. Mar. 11, 1900.
 William Abbott Wilson, Frincipal, High School, Middletown, N. Y.; Res. 3 Houston Ave., Middletown, N. Y.

- Sidney Bovingdon, Supervisor of Manuaf Training Public Schools, Modesto, Cal.; Res. 421 Sycamore Ave., Modesto, Cal. Walter Samuel Eaton, Clergyman, Pastor Congregational Church, Gloucester, Mag-nolia Station, Mass.
 Charles Lincoln Hall, Clergyman, Pastor First M. E. Church, 13 Philip St., Al-bany, N. Y.
 DeWitt Spink Hooker, Clergyman, Pastor First M. E. Church, 322 Baldwin St., Elmira, N. Y.
 Charles Xerxes Hutchinson, Clergyman, 63 Chili Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 *George Washington Kennedy, Teacher, d. Jan. 13, 1909.

- Josiah Hollister Lynch, Clergyman, Rec-tor of Church of Our Saviour, Hollis-ter St., Mt Auburn, Cincinnati, O. Emmons Harvey Sahford, Lawyer, Clare-mont, Cal. Judson L. Transue, Banker, Vice-Pres. and Cashier, State Bank of Williamson, Williamson, N. Y.; Res. 12 Maple Ave., Williamson, N. Y.

1888
Frank Giles Banister, Lawyer and Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 5 W. 125th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 86 Fisher Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
Arthur Bridgman Clark, Associate Professor, Stanford University, Cal.
Carlton Clarence Curtis, Professor, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.
William Wallace Eaton, Clergyman, Schoharie, N. Y.
William Joseph Fletcher, Principal, High School, Jamestown, N. Y.; Res. 509 E. 5th St., Jamestown, N. Y.
Edward Emory Hill, Teacher, Chicago Normal College, 68th and Stewart Ave., Chicago, Ill.
Prederick Carr Lyford, Builder, 33 Broadway, Concord, N. H.
Ancil Daniel Mills, Farming, R. R. 2, Brookville, Ind.
Lincoln Elliott Rowley, City Clerk, City Hall, 388 Main St., E. Orange, N. J.:

1889

- Wesley Hamilton Benham, Clergyman, 724 Delaware Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Levi Snell Chapman, Lawyer, Onondaga Co. Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.
 William Howard McKenzie, Physician, d. May 3, 1916.
 Charles Seabury Robertson, Clergyman, Pastor Presbyterian Church, Fulton, N. Y.; Res. 33 S. 3d St., Fulton, N. Y.
 Charles Lorenzo Walworth, Clergyman, Pastor Morran Memorial M. E. Church, 16 Lenox PL, Maplewood, N. J.

1800

- Byron Briggs Brackett, Professor, South Dakota State College, Brookings, S. D.; Res. 628 11th Ave., Brookings, S. D. •James Simpson Clarke, Student, d. Dec.
- James Simpson Clarke, Student, d. Dec. 18, 1890.
 Mark Augustus Haley, Ceramic Engin-eer, Onondaga Pottery Co., 1858 W. Fayette St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 314 Liberty St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 314 William Abner Jenner, Teacher, Boys High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 511 W. 122d St., New York, N. Y. Jay Wilbur Somerville, Clergyman, M. E. Church, Wichita, Kan.; Res. 220 W. 13th St., Wichita, Kan.

1801

- *Warren Adolphus Davey, Student; d. Dec. 11, 1888. Frederick Vining Fisher, Clergyman, 4829 Walnut St., Oakland, Cal. Arthur Marvin, Auditor, with R. Hoe & Co., 504 Grand St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Woodmont, Ct.

Frank Lincoln Mead, Principal South St. School, Newark, N. J.; Res. 909 S. 17th St., Newark, N. J.
Edward Everett Samuel, Librarian, Didymus Thomas Memorial Library, Remsen, N. Y.

.

- N. Y. Masayoshi Takaki, Professor, last known address, Scoul, Korea. Prank David Torrey, Clergyman, Sum-merfield M. F. Church, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 17 St. James Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y. Abbott Yates Wilcox, Clergyman, Pastor 1st Presbyterian Church, Marietta, O.

1892

- Howard James Banker, Superintendent, with Eugenics Record Office, Cold Spring Harbor, N. Y.; Res. Schaghti-coke, N...Y.
- Spring Harbor, N. Y.; Res. Schaghti-coke, N. Y. Williston Wesley Bissell, Optometrist, with Genesce Optical Co., 271 Main St., E. Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 1030 Lake Ave., Rochester, N. Y. George Morse Paul Bowns, Catholic Pricet, last known address, 354 3d St., Troy, N. Y. Albert Eugene Hall, Clergyman, 103 Main St., Towanda, Pa. Frederic Mortimer Lawrence, Physician and Capitalist, "Laurentium," Englewood Cliffs, N. J. Arthur Gordner Leacock, Teacher, Phil-lips Exeter Academy, Exeter, N. H.; Res. 70 Front St., Exeter, N. H. "Everett Partridge, Farmer, d. Jan. 8, 1903.

- Bverett Partridge, Farmer, d. Jan. 8, 1903.
 Barl Dorman Shepard, President, Genesee Wesleyan Seminary, Lima, N. Y.
 Avery Warner Skinner, State Inspector of Schools, with University of State of N. Y.; State Education Dept., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Mexico, N. Y.
 Joseph Arthur Wright, Salesman, with Vermont Marble Co., 10 Thacher St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 46 Glenwood Ave., Portland, Me.

1801

- Henry Hoar, Insurance, District Manager Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., New Britain, Ct; Res. 587 Arch St., New Britain, Ct.
 Charles Austin Metz, Assistant Principal, High School, Alton, Ill.; Res. 615 E. 16th St., Alton, Ill.
 William Henry Perry. Superintendent of Schools, Municipal Building, Leominster, Mass.; Res. 123 Grove Ave., Leomin-ster. Mass.

- Schools, Municipal Building, Leominster, Mass.; Res. 133 Grove Ave., Leomin-ster, Mass. Henry Phillips, Insurance, with North-western Mutual Life Insurance Co., 6a1 University Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.: Bertrand Clifton Richardson. Principal, High School, Alton, Ill.; Res. 524 E. 7th St., Alton, Ill. Sherman Rouse, Clergyman, Pastor M. E. Church, 17 Ten Broeck, St., Scotia, N. Y. Ernest Merrill Ten Broeck, Clergyman, Schuylerville, N. Y. Lorenzo Dow Van Arnam, Clergyman, M. E. Church, 535 W. 6th St, River-side, Cal.

- m. E. Caller, 535 W. out St., River side, Cal. William Henry Wakeham, Clergyman, Patchorue, N. Y. *Louis Mason Walworth, Merchant, d.
- Feb., 1903.

Digitized by Google

Frederick_ Ensign Walton, Clergyman, Gary, Ind.

1804

- Jabez Eldridge Armstrong, Watervliet, N. Y. Franklin Peter Brill, Editor, Physician.
- Franklin Peter Brill, Editor, The New Age, Teck Theatre Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 368 Hampshire St., Buffalo, N. Y. Oliver Vincent Clark, Architect, with D. Everett Waid, 1 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y; Res. Saratoga Springs, N. Y. Bayatte, Figure 1

- York, N. Y; Kes. Saratoga Springs, N. Y.
 Payette Kingsley Congdon, Superintend-ent of Schools, High School Bldg., Northampton, Mass.; Res. 5 Pomeroy Ter., Northampton, Mass.
 Stephen Crane, (Init. by Lafayette), Au-thor and Novelist, d. June 5, 1900.
 Clarence Norton Goodwin, Judge of Su-perior Court, Cook County, 1139 County Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2126 Lincoln Pk. W., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2126 Lincoln Pk. W., Chicago, Ill.
 Schools, Corner of Church and School Sts., Winchester, Mass.
 Prank Wright Noxon, Editor, Railway Business Association, 30 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 86 Harrison St., E. Orange, N. J.
 Alfred Jacob Saxe, Clergyman, (M. E.), 49 S. Main St., Newark, N. Y.
 Bertrand Martin Tipple, Clergyman, E. Orange, N. J.
- Orange, N. J.

1895

- Arthur Daniel Berry, Missionary, Dean of Aoyama Gakuin Theological School,
- of Aoyama Gakum Incongical Children Tokyo, Japan. Charles Stuart Gager, Director, Brooklyn Botanical Gardens, Washington Ave. at Montgomery St, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res 29 Linden Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. George Gorham Groat, Professor, Uni-versity of Vermont, Burlington, Vt. *Vernon William Holmes, Clergyman, d. May 0, 1001.

- May 9, 1901. Daniel Morgan Lewis, Clergyman (M. E.); Res. 1231 Stratford Ave., Bridgeport,
- Res. 1231 Stratford Ave., Drugeport, Ct. John Benton Pitcher, Catholic Protective Society, 137 E. 22d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 85 N. Fullerton Ave., Mont-clair, N. J. Dix Halsey Rowland, Lawyer, Mem. of H. G. & D. H. Rowland, 310 Fidelity Bildg., Tacoma, Washington.; Res. 623 N. Ainsworth Ave., Tacoma, Wash. Junius Woods Stevens, Teacher, South Side School, Newark, N. J.; Res. 116 Linden Ave., Bloomfield, N. J.

1806

- Robert Linus Clark, Clergyman, 240 N. Broad St., Norwich, N. Y. *Alton Eugene Darby, Musician, d. Jan.

- *Alton Eugene Darby, Musician, G. Jau. 19, 1912.
 Edwin David Face, Clergyman, Chaplain Vermont House of Correction, Rutland, Vt.; Res. 111 Maple St., Rutland, Vt.
 William Joseph Peck, Editor and Pub-lisher, Pittston Daily Gazette, Gazette Bidg., Pittston, Pa.; Res. 220 Wash-ington St., Pittston, Pa.
 Edward Fitz Randolph, Clergyman, 137 E. Tabor Rd., Philadelphia, Pa.

- George Washington Rosenberry, Clergy-man, Dist. Supt. Methodist Episcopal Churches, Sioux Falls, S. D.; Res. 609 N. Prarie Ave., Sioux Falls, S. D. John William Sadler, Lawyer and Sur-rogate, Surrogate's Office, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 418 Allen St., Syracuse, N. Y.
- N. Y. John Galitzin Truair, Clergyman, 414 'Irv-ing Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Edward Bernard Vollmer, United States Imigrant Inspector, U. S. Immigration Service, Montreal, Can.; Res. 441 Mt. Pleasant Ave., Westmount, Montreal, Can.

1807

- 1897
 Albert Arthur Anderson, Clergyman, Pastor Victory and Westbury M. E. Church, Cato, N. Y.
 Burt Legrand Bentley, Professor of Music, with Cortland Conservatory of Music, 26 Court St., Cortland, N. Y. Res. 8 Pleasant St., Cortland, N. Y.
 Kengo Moriya, Journalist, 604 McLean Ave., Yonkers, N. Y.
 Naboth Osborne, Clergyman, First Congre. Church, 521 Court St., Burlington, Ia.
 Charles Gardner Rogers, Professor, Oberlin College, Oberlin, O.; Res. 268 Forcest St., Oberlin, O.; Res. 268 Forcest St., Oberlin, O.
 George Francis Tyrrell, Real Estate, with Charles M. Crouse, ao1 W. Water St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 William Henry Yard, Clergyman, First M. E. Church, 27 Broad St., Oneida, N. Y.

1898

1800

- Harley J. Crane, Lawyer, 741 Onondaga Co. Savings Bank Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 204 Landon Ave., Syra-cuse, N. Y. Carlos Emmon
- rilos Emmone Cummings, Physician, Secretary of Buffalo Society of Natural Carlos

1 ١.

Sciences, 560 Auburn Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Rush Warner Lake, Clergyman, West

- Rush Warner Lake, Clergyman, West Town, N. Y.
 William Fraser Lewis, Sales Manager, with The Lisk Mfg. Co., Ltd., Canandaigua, N. Y.; Res. 155 Howell St., Canan-daigua, N. Y.
 William Benoni Manchester, Insurance, care of H. R. Manchester, Atl Onon-daga Co. Sav. Bk. Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Charles Thomas Murdock, Clergyman, Center Ave., Pitcairn, Pa.
- Center Ave., Pitcairn, Pa.

1000

- Randolph Thatcher Congdon, Inspector, N. Y. State Education Department, Al-bany, N. Y.; Res. 101 S. Pine Ave., Albany, N. Y. Leon William Cottrell, Insurance Adjuster, with Commonwealth Fire Ins. Co., 55 Kelley St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 8 Irv-ington St., Boston, Mass. *Ebenezer Weston Cutler, Business, d.

- ington St., Boston, Mass.
 *Ebenezer Weston Cutler, Business, d. Apr. 17, 1904.
 Carl Elijah Dorr, Lawyer, Mem. Dorr & Seubert, 618 Sedgwick, Andrews & Kennedy Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 108 W. Pleasant Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Prank Wood Hargitt, Electrical Engineer, Asst. Mgr., Isolated Plant Bureau, N. Y. Edison Co., 130 E., 15th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1053 Southern Blvd., New York, N. Y.; Res. 150 E. 35th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Corbin Jenkins, Secretary, International Y. M. C. A., 124 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Corbin Jenkins, Secretary, International Y. M. C. A., 126 E. 35th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Corbin Jenkins, Secretary, International Y. M. C. A., 124 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edward Corbin Jenkins, Secretary, International Y. M. C. A., 124 E. 28th St., New York, N. Y.
 Edwin Heddon Shepard, Physician, 413 S. Crouse Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Oakley Earl Van Slyke, Real Estate and Citrus Nurseries, 916 Story Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Azusa, Cal.
 Morgan Allen Wilcox, Millinery, 51 S. Main St., Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 210 E. Broad St., Bethlehem, Pa.; Res. 210 E. Broad St., Bethlehem, Pa.
 Avery Skinner Wright, Attorney, United States Referee in Bankruptcy, Oswego City Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Oswego, N. Y.; Res. 51 W. 6th St., Oswego, N. Y.

1001

- Alfred Warner Armstrong, Physician, 117 Main St. N., Canandaigua, N. Y. Edgar Davidson Congdon, Teacher, Stan-ford University, Cal.; Res. 330 Coleridge Ave., Palo Alto, Cal. Richard Bolitho Gendall, Cashier, with In-ternational Motor Co., Plainfield, N. J.; Res. Terrill Rd, Plainfield, N. J. Dana Bigelow Hinman, Attorney, Mem. Hinman, Howard & Kattell, Security Mutual Life Bldg., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 14 McDonald Ave., Binghamton, N. Y. Raleigh Warner Holden, Business; Res. 100 Wellington Ave., Rochester, N. Y. Edward Cummings Ide, Lawyer, d. June 3. 1911.
- IOII
- 3, 1911. Alexander Grant Jackson, Forest Examiner, U. S. Forest Service, Henry Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 6516 16th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash. Alfred Harrison Parsons, Physician, Great Neck, N. Y. Clarence Perkins, Professor, Ohio State University, Columbus, O.; Res. 1653 Summit St., Columbus, O.

- John Curtis Tennant, Lumber Merchant, 29 Carey Ave., Wilkesbarre, Pa. George Martin Van Slyke, Journalist, with New York Herald, Herald Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. Highland Ave., Woods of Larchmont, N. Y.

1903

- Samuel Henry Cook, Manufacturer, with Brown-Lipe-Chapin Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 503 Walnut Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Charles DeForest Cummings, Lawyer, with Cummings & Cummings, Dun Bldg., Buf-falo, N. Y.; Res. 175 Northland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Charles Farrington Dow, Real Estate, President of Dow-Gilbert Realty Co., Inc., Farwell Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 2025 W. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 2025 W. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich. George Thomas Hargitt, Teacher, Syra-cuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 000 Walnut Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Ansel Reddy Kinne, Business, with J. H. Newbauer & Co., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 426 45th St., Oakland, Cal. Prederick Henry Knoff, Physician, 2503 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y. George Matthews Perkins, Clergyman (M. E.), Red Creek, N. Y. Delmar Roy Shafer, Advertising, Secretary and Treasurer of T. D. U. Company, Inc., 18 E. 413 St., New York, N. Y. Morgan Babcock Smith, Chemical Engin-eer, with Detroit United Lines, Detroit, Mich.; Res. 316 Hogarth Ave., Detroit, Mich. Mich.
- Charles Plaisted Tyrrell, Proprietary Medi-cines, with Syracuse Medicine Co., Inc., 408 S. Franklin St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1007 Harrison St., Syracuse, N. Y.

- Arthur Morgan Townsend, Teacher, Eras-mus High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 412 E. Dudley Ave., Westfield, N. J.
- Harold Amasa Townsend, Educational Di-rector, Young Men's Christian Associa-tion, Newark, N. J.; Res. 49 Eppirt St., East Orange, N. J.



- <page-header><text><text><text><text><text>

1005

- 1905 William Peck Gere, Telephone Engineer and Inspector, with New York Tele-phone Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Man-lius, N. Y. Edward Hamilton Greenland, Insurance, 6-7-8 White Memorial Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1101 E. Adams St., Syra-cuse, N. Y. Charles Andrews Hargitt, Physician, 17 Schermerhorn St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Louis John Hartman, Student, McGill Uni-versity Medical School, Montreal, Can.; Res. Alexandria Bay, N. Y. Claude Lewis Kimmel, Shoe Busihess, with Dunn & McCarthy, 41 Washington St., Auburn, N. Y.; Res. 27 William St., Auburn, N. Y. Reaymond Snoad Rogers, Y. M. C. A., Sceretary, d. Dec. 23, 1909. Arthur James Sheldon, Chemical Engin-eer, with The American Rolling Mill Co., Middletown, O. ; Res. 707 Yankee Rd., Middletown, O.

- Manualetown, O. Clark Dee Snigge, Civil Engineer, with Dept. Engineer War Dept., Ft. Santiago, Manila, P. I.; Res. 252 Arquiza, Manila, P. I.

1006

- Charles Metcalf Cortelyou, West New Brighton, N. Y.
 Le Ray Eldridge Dale, Civil Engineer, with Pennsylvania Raifroad Co., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.; Res. 472 S. Franklin St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa.
 Raymond Gray, Postoffice Inspector, Washington, D. C.; Res. Lynchburg, Va.
 Charles Homer Holswarth, (Init. by Rochester), Teacher, West High School, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 43 Elmdorf Ave., Rochester, N. Y.

- Silas Torrey Massey, Business, with The Herald Machine Co., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 4 Clearview Ave., Worcester, Mass. George W. Mitchell, Physician, 20 Church St., Hornell, N. Y. Edward Prole Rumsey, Farmer, Batavia, Ward Prole Rumsey, Farmer, Batavia,

- St., Hornen, M. A.
 Edward Prole Rumsey, Farmer, Batavia, N. Y.
 Alfred Edwin Stacey, Jr., Engineer, with Carrier Air Conditioning Co., 1508 Ft. Dearborn Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 908 Lafayette Parkway, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 908 Lafayette Parkway, Chicago, Ill.; Joseph Warren Stone, (Init. by Williams), Insurance, with Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., 819 Leader Bldg., Clereland, O.; Res. 1936 E. 97th St., Cleveland, O.
 Charles Lucius Townsend, Box and Lumber Business, with Traders Box & Lumber Co., 1040 Jay St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 239 Rugby Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 Friend Lord Wells, Insurance Agent, with Aetna Life Insurance Co., 444 Union Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.

1907

- 1907
 Albert Monroe Armstrong, Grain, with Schilling Grain Co., 35 Ewing St., Kan-sas City, Kan.; Res. 2625 Garfield St., Kansas City, Kan.
 Lewis Edward Collings, Journalist, with New York American, 238 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 624 E. 17th St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Orville Edwin Cummings, Salesman, Oneida Community, Ltd., 717 E. Denny Way, Seattle, Wash.
 James Jerome Parsona, Physician, 84 N. Main St., Cortland, N. Y.; Res. 45 Madison St., Cortland, N. Y.
 Arvin Lewis Rice, Lawyer, Wilson & Rice, Savings Bank Bldg., Fulton, N. Y.
 Aifred Williams Rowley, Salesman, with Hopewell Silver Co., Taunton, Mass.; Res. 17 Schermerhorn St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Robert Kingman Sheldon, Civil Engineer, N. Y.; Res. 527 Oak St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Theodore Alexander Young, Automobile Dealer, Mem. Bull & Young, 823 East
- N. Y. Theodore Alexander Young, Automobile Dealer, Mem. Bull & Young, 823 East Genesee St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 410 Crouse Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.

- John Noe Balderson, Physician, 458 Chauncey St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 309 Decatur St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 C. Edwin Buts, with Edison Electric Illuminating Co., 360 Pearl St., Brook-lyn, N. Y.; Res. 143 Lefferts Pl., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
 Shirley Robert Freeman, Business, With Oneida Community, Ltd., Oneida, N V.

- N. Y. Adelbert George Green, Insurance, Agency Manager Travelers Insurance Co., City Natl. Bk. Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 116 S. 44th St., Omaha, Neb. George Aubrey Hastinga, Social Work, Secy. Mental Hygiene Com., State Char-ities Aid Assn., 105 E. 23d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 608 Warburton Ave., Yonkers, N. Y.

Edwin Bradley Hodge, Teacher, d. Aug.

- Edwin Bradley Hodge, Teacher, d. Aug. 9, 1916.
 Prederick Dan Hopkins, Inspector, Natl. Tuberculosis Assn., 105 E. 22d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 1464 74th St., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
 Ray Holly Humphrey, Physican, Nanti-coke St., Union, N. Y.
 Paul Edward Illman, Business, with Na-tional Cash Register Co., Dayton, O.
 Glenn Edgar Moore, Bank Clerk, with Citizens Central National Bank, 320 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 Albert Edward Paddock, Superintendent of Construction Work, U. S. R. S., Cody, Wyo.; Res. R. R. No. 3, No. Yakima, Wash.
 Prederick Horatio Rice, Real Estate and

- Wash.
 Prederick Horatio Rice, Real Estate and Insurance, Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 285 Richmond Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Franklin Stephenson, Res. 22 Bank St., New York, N. Y.
 Fred Parker Stoddard, Fire Insurance, with German American Insurance Co. of New York, 718 Onondaga Bank Bldg., Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 504 James St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.
 Benjamin Blackman Throop, Secretary to President, Erie R. R., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.

1000

- 1999 Elmer Arthur Burton, (now called R. A. Burton), (Init. by Tuite), Mining En-gineer, Andes Exploration Co., Chanaral, Chile, S. A. Guy Howard Cummings, Insurance, Dep-uty Supt, Metropolitan Life Insurance Co., Masonic Temple, Olean, N. Y.; Res. 124 S. First St., Olean, N. Y. George Arthur Hof, Mercantile Reporter, with R. G. Dun & Co., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 31 Goembel Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Chester Arthur Lansing, Civil Engineer, 29 Academy St., Amsterdam, N. Y. 1907 Marah Lincoln, Contractor, Mem. Shipman & Lincoln, Gowanda, N. Y. Henry Herbert Murdock, Jr., Secretary of State's Office, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 610 Rugby Rd., Schenectady, N. Y. William Wallace Townsend, Sales Man-arger, with Kennedy, Mitchell & Co. Inc., 35 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 231 Walnut St., Montclair, N. J. Frederick Kolb Zerbe, Superintendent Syracuse Boys' Club, 436 E. Jefferson Syracuse, N. Y.; 1910

1010

- Charles Enos Artman, Y. M. C. A. Secre-tary, London, O.; Res. LeRoy, N. Y. Fred Richards Brown, Missionary, Wil-liams Nast College, Kinkiang, China. James Anthony Cummings, Hotel Owner, 17 Greenpoint Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 57 Green Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Stewart Alexander Farrell, Lawyer, with Anderson, Iselin & Anderson, 25 Broad St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 330 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 330 W. 95th St., New York, N. Y.; Ira Carlton Flick, Architect, Snow Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 524 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Ira Alfred Hinsdale, Medical Student; Res. Camillus, N. Y.

- Raymond Guy Leonard, Teacher, High School, Atlantic City, N. J.
 Thomas Anthony Power, Civil Engineer, County Highway Department, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1602 S. Geddes St., Syra-cuse, N. Y.
 Leo Boyce Smith, Funeral Director, Mem. Fred E. Smith & Son, 116 E. Church St., Elmira, N. Y.; Res. 501 Grove St., Elmira, N. Y.
 George Tyler Spencer, Clothing Manufac-turer, with Spencer Clothing Co., 324 W. Fayette St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Fay-etteville, N. Y.
 Murray Salisbury Stedman, Branch Mgr., L. C. Smith & Bros. Typewriter Co., 116 Clinton Ave., So. Rochester, N. Y.; Res. University Club, Rochester, N. Y.; Ping Nyoen Henry Sze, Engineer, with Tienstin-Pukow R. R.; Res. 1 Kaifeng Rd., Shanghai, China.

1011

- IgII
 Frank Edward Bolway, Jr., Wholesale Distributor for Thomas A. Edison, Inc., 223
 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 861 Ackerman Are., Syracuse, N. Y.;
 Edgar Dow Brown, Clergyman (M. E.), Middleville, N. Y.
 William James Flynn, Lawyer, with Hamilton Ward, Erie County Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 21 Linden Pk., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 21 Linden Pk., Buffalo, N. Y.;
 William Mould Fox, Pharmacist, with Wilson & Co., Carthage, N. Y.
 William Mould Fox, Pharmacist, with Wilson & Co., Carthage, N. Y.
 William Mould Fox, Pharmacist, with Wilson & Co., Carthage, N. Y.
 William Mould Fox, Pharmacist, with Wilson & Co., Carthage, N. Y.
 Byron Arthur Johnson, Lawyer, 33 Elwood Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 511 Woodbine Ave., Rochester, N. Y.
 Henry Reed Manchester, Insurance, with Travellers Ins. Co., Onondga Co. Sav. Bank Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Walter Sayer Paine, Educational Director, Hillyer Institute, 316 Pearl St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 624 Asylum St., Hartford, Ct.
 Livingston Morell Spraker, Automobile Dealer, Member of Syraker & Ramo

- Iora, Ct. Livingston Morell Spraker, Automobile Dealer, Member of Spraker & Rapp, Palatine Bridge, N. Y. William Deitz Young, High School Teacher, 1212 Grand Ave., Everett, West
- Wash.

1012

- Thomas Edgar Bogge, Salesman, J. G. Seinback Co., Reading, Pa.; Res. 938 Lancaster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Ernest Gifford Champlin, Civil Engineer, 104 City Hall, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 28 Kennedy St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 28 Kennedy St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 11 March 2007-200 W. Water St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 608 Tallman St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Chesterfield Apts., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. Chesterfield Apts., Rochester, N. Y.; Clarence Francis Maynard, Engineer, Assistant Topographer Yale-Peruvian Expedition; Res. 311 W. Thames St., Norwich, Ct.

- wich, Ct. Walter Frederick Schmieding, Lawyer, with The American Surety Co., White Bldg.,

•



- Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 91 Hazel Pl., Buf-talo, N. Y. James Foster Terry, Business, with E. L. Phillips & Co., 50 Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Southampton, N. Y. Harold Roy Waldron, Electrical Engineer, with Gowanda Light & Power Corpora-tion, Gowanda, N. Y.

- 1913 Mervin Vanaldo Arnold, Superintendent of Construction, U. S. Government, Lafay-ette, La.; Res. 200 Roosevelt Ave., La-fayette, La. Edwin Robert Cooney, Chemist, with Cuban-American Sugar Co., 207-09 W. Water St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 205 Union Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; James Arthur Frye, Western District Manager, with The Knight Tire Rubber Co., 1221-1220 Van Ness Ave., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. Ansonia Apts., 1080 Bush St., San Francisco, Cal. James Hiram MacNaugbton, Architect, with Shepley, Rutan & Coolidge, 125 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 100 Langdon Ave., Watertown, Mass. Frederick Lincoln Newhart, Teacher, Wilkesbarre High School, Wilkesbarre, Pa.; Res. 235 Pierce St., Kingston, Pa. Ralph Lucas Newing, Teacher, Swarthmore, Pa. Royal Francis Sengstacken Medical Stu-

- Pa.
- Pa.
 Pa.
 Royal Francis Sengstacken, Medical Student, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. Stony Point, N. Y.
 Henry Buel Smith, Physician, Brooklyn Hospital, Cor. DeKalb and Raymond Sts. Brooklyn, N. Y
 *Herbert Fowler Smith, d. Dec. 5, 1915.
 Raymond Murdock Tucker, Architect, U. S. Indian Service, Washington, D. C.; Res. 53 Main St., Oneonta, N. Y.

1014

- 1914 Charles Wesley Carlton, Y. M. C. A. Sec-retary, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Sims Hall, Syracuse, N. Y. Stuart Merrifield Cooper, Engineer, with N. Y. & Queens Electric Light & Power Co. 444, Jackson Ave., Long Island City, N. Y.; Res. 181 Bowne Ave., Flushing, N. Y. Allan Irving Dean, Civil Engineer, with Mass. Highway Commission, 15 Ash-burton Pl., Boston, Mass.; Res. 38 Webster St., Rockland, Mass. Frederick Alexander Frank, 474 Nineteenth Ave., San Francisco, Cal. James Lester Kinney, Law Student, Uni-versity of Buffalo, Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 206 Humboldt Parkway, Buffalo, N. Y. Paul Payne Kinne, Farmer, Trumansburg, N.Y.

- N. Y.
 Bernard Lee Kitchin, Traveling Salesman, American Agricultural Chemical Co., Rutland, Vt.; Res. Cattaraugus, N. Y.
 Morgan Hubbard Lewis, Engineer; Res. Fayetteville, N. Y.
 William Francis Mitchell, Medical Stu-dent; Res. Hornell, N. Y.
 Albert Becker Peck, Graduate Student, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 513% Crouse Ave., Syra-cuse, N. Y.
 Merrill Cedric Straub. Draughtsman, Pennsylvania Railroad Co., Renovo, Pa.; Res. 125 Seventh St., Renovo, Pa.

Irvine Alexander Williams, Forestry Stu-dent, Syracuse University, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 115 E. Franklyn St., Rich-mond, Va.

1015

- 1915
 Donald Whitney Brown, Circulation Dept., with The Post Express, Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 66 Brighton St., Roches-ter, N. Y.
 William Brigden Codling, Jr., Real Es-tate, Northport, N. Y.
 Wray Hollowell Congdon, Teacher, Pekin Univ., Pekin, China; Res. 30 Park Ave., Batavia, N. Y.
 John Michael Donohue, Business, with Eastman Kodak Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. a64 Flower City Park, Rochester, N. Y.
 Stanley Lovertus Felter, Student; Res. Conklin Ave., Binghamton, N. Y.
 Howard Munro Gere, (Init. by Colgate), Contractor, with David M. Gere, 809 Milton Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.; Relph Cornwall Paddock, Student; Res. Wolcott, N. Y.
 Wirt Dickerson Seeley, 222 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y.; Ace. 119 Westminster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 *Aloysius Martinus Utrich, Student, d. May 21, 1912.
 Bradley Longwell Wheeler, Student of

- Aloysius Martinus Utrich, Student, a. May 21, 1912.
 Bradley Longwell Wheeler, Student of Agriculture, Cornell University, 518 Stewart Ave, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. Box 216, Penn Yan, N. Y.
 Barl Clark Woodworth, Business, with Star Electric Co., 657 Freinghuysen Ave., Newark, N. J.; Res. 5 S. 12th St., Newark, N. J.

1016

- George Moyer Bleekman, Student, Uni-versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 911 E. Washington St., Ann Arbor, Mich.
- Kenneth Gilbert Brown, Student; Res. St.

- Mich. Kenneth Gilbert Brown, Student; Res. St. Albans, Vt. John Stafford Elithorpe Jr., Student; Res. Palatine Bridge, N. Y. Lynn Edward Lavis, Student; Res. Boon-ville, N. Y. Harold Herkimer McBride; Res. 4120 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y. Walter Summer Rose, Student; Res. Tonawanda, N. Y. Walter Bertrand Stoddard, Business,' 164 Court St., Watertown, N. Y.; Res. Camden, N. Y. Ivan Zeitler Sturge, (Ind. by Rochester), Student; Res. Fairport, N. Y. Harold Burnell Tracy; Res. Fayetteville, N. Y. Wallace Newland Vreeland, Salesman, with Remington Arms Ammunition Co., 46 Benedict Ave., Ilion, N. Y. Dean Henry Waldron, Student; Res. 75 Central Ave., Springville, N. Y.

- Frank George Dennis, Student; Res. Clyde, N. Y.
 Robert Galloway Dixon, Student; Res. Palmvra, N. Y.
 Ward Robbins Foskett, Student; Res. 22
 N. Pine Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Robert Nelson Lindsay, Student; Res. Old Forge, N. Y.

Francis Harold McCormack, Student; Res. Corning, N. Y.
Gladsbone Elmer Redman, Student; Res. Hornell, N. Y.
George Benjamin Rice, Student; Res. 184
S. Third St., Fulton, N. Y.
Chester Britt Rifenbary, Student; Res. 261
Smith Ave., Kingston, N. Y.
Andreas Henry Schultz, Student; Res. East Otto, N. Y.
Glenn Adelbert Tinker, Student; Res. Pittsford, N. Y.
Benjamin Arthur Tracy, Student; Res. Fayetteville, N. Y.

1918

Arthur Monroe Billard, Student; Res. 172 Summit Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. Gerald Charles Cooney, Student; Res. 205 Union Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Donald Jedediah Hoose, Student; Res. 613 Comstock Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Robert James Forsyth Lindsay, Student; Res. Southold, N. Y.

Harold Hurst Osborn, Student; Washington Grove, Md. Ralph Martin Watkins, Student; Wolcott, N. Y. Lester Grosvenor Wells, Student; 426 Ostrom Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Frank Rate Williams, Student; Res. Westminster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Res. Res.

Res.

119

1919

Fitz. William Boynton, Student; Res. 37 Prospect St., Cortland, N. Y. Harry Dixon, Student; Res. 37 Jackson St., Palmyra, N. Y. Paul Daugherty Huber, Student; Res. 24 S. River St., Wilkes-Barre, Pa. Donald Swett Poler, Student; Res. 744 Park Ave., Medina, N. Y. Robert Louis Walldorff, Student; Res. 308 N. Clinton St., Olean, N. Y. Thomas Adam Wilson, Student; Res. 3 Houston Ave., Middletown, N. Y.

TECHNOLOGY CHAPTER

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge, Mass.

Established Nov. 11, 1891; 29 Classes; 220 Members.

1801

*Lincoln Crawford Heywood, (Init. by Brown), Civil Engineer, d. Jan. 12, 1805.

1892

- Joshua Atwood, 3d, Chief Engineer, Pav-ing Division, Street Dept., City Hall, Boston, Mass.; Res. 280 Foster St., Brighton, Mass. Arthur Warren Dean, Chief Engineer, Mass. Highway Commission, 212 Cest Marker Dear of Commission, 212
- Arthur Warren Dean, Chief Engineer, Mass. Highway Commission, 212 State House, Boston, Mass.; Res. 34 Oxford St., Winchester, Mass. Louis Derr, (Init. by Amherst), Professor Mass. Inst. of Technology, Boston, Mass.; Res. 83 Centre St., Brookline,
- Mass.
- William Spencer Hutchinson, Mining En-gineer, 50 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1235 Morton St., Dorchester, Mas
- Mass.
 Asa Hall Morrill, Construction and Valuation Engineer, Portland Terminal Co. and Maine Central R. R., 238 St. John St., Portland, Me.; Res. 82 Pine St., Portland, Me.; Res. 82 Pine St., Portland, Me.; Res. 4239 Terrace St., Oakland, Cal.; Res. 4239 Terrace St., Oakland, Cal.; Res. 4239 Terrace St., 1314 F St., N. W., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1006 Massachusetts Ave., N. W., Washington, D. C.
 Frank Cummings Shepherd, Valuation Engineer, B. & M. R. R., North Station, Boston, Mass.; Res. 1924 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.

- Boston, Mass. Ralph Hayes Sweetser, President, Thomas Iron Co., Easton Trust Bldg., Easton, Pa.; Res. 106 Wayne Ave., Easton, Pa. Henry Storrs Webb, Electrical Engineer, 1504 Capouse Ave., Scranton, Pa. Edward Castle Wells, Manager, Platt Iron Works Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 40 West Great Miami Boulevard, Dayton, O. Frank Yoerg, Yoerg Brewing Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 215 Isabel St., St. Paul, Minn.

1803

- Charles Vernon Allen, Engineer, Westing-house Elec. & Mfg. Co., 165 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 357 Harvard St., Cambridge, Mass. Francis DuPont Balch. Fire Insurance, 80 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Short Hills, N. J. Harry Lincoln Clapp. Lawyer, with Pierce & Fisher, 1431 Marquette Bldg., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 5418 Lexington Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- Cago, III.; KCS. 5410 Lexington Are., Chicago, III. Frederick Edward Cox, Architect, Bald-win Block, Council Bluffs, Ia.; Res. 524 Clarke Ave., Council Bluffs, Ia.

- William Gabriel Houck, President, Buffalo Structural Steel Co., 166 Dart St., Buf-falo, N. Y.; Res. 551 Lafayette Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Arthur Hugh Jameson, Mgr., Steel Dept., Malleable Iron Fittings Co., Branford, Ct.; Res. Whortleberry Road, Bran-ford, Ct.
 Willis Taylor Knowlton, Engineer of Sewers, City Hall, Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 1632 Van Ness Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.

- Sewers, Citv Hali, Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 1632 Van Ness Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 John Wood Logan, Mgr., Steel Works Dept., Alan Wood, Iron and Steel Co., Conshohocken, Pa.; Res. Bala, Pa-Benjamin Merwin Mitchell, President, Conveying Weigher Co., 90 W. St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 244 Lafayette Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Percy Holbrook Thomas, Consulting Elec-trical Engineer, 2 Rector St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 346 Park St., Upper Montclair, N. J.
 Winthrop Lowe Tidd, President, Oakland Mills, Taunton, Mass.
 William Cortelyou Whiston, Electrical Engineer, With Public Service Commission. First District, 154 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 407 Ocean Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

- Harry Reyburn Bates, Supt. of Manufacture, International Agricultural Corp., Hurt Bldg., Atlanta, Ga.; Res. 269 E. 4th St., Atlanta, Ga.; Res. 269 E.
 Dudley Chase Chaffee, Architect, Mem. Whitmeyer & Chaffee, 204 S. Glenwood St., Peoria, Ill.; Res. 202 Melbourne Ave., Peoria, Ill.; Horace Allen Crary, Horton Crary Co., Warren, Pa.; Res. 505 Market St., Warren, Pa.

- Horace Allen Crary, Horron Crary Co., Warren, Pa.; Res. 505 Market St., Warren, Pa.
 Herbert Edmund Hewitt, Architect, Mem.-Hewitt & Emerson, 321 Main St., Peoria, III.; Res. 727 Moss Ave., Peoria, III.
 Albert Lincoln Kendali, Engineer and In-spector, Factory Mutual Insurance Cos., 31 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 43 Adams Road, Framingham Center, Mass.
 Walter Elbridge Piper, Gen. Supt., Bos-ton Rubber Shoe Co., Malden, Mass.; Res. 80 Main St., Melrose, Mass.
 Res. 80 Main St., Melrose, Mass.
 Res. 80 Main St., Melrose, Mass.; Res. 700 Main St., Melrose, Mass.; Res. 80 Main St., Melrose, Mass.; Res. 81 Warren Proctor, Secretary, Wm. S. Merrell Chemical Co., 5th and Pike Sts., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 700 Main St., Melrose, Mass.; Res. Gilbert St., N. Brookfield, Mass.; Res. Ball Tenney, Engineer, Vice-Pres. Chas. H. Tenney & Co., 201 Devonshire

- St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1 Adams St., Lexington, Mass. Joseph Earlston Thropp, Jr., with The Thomas Iron Co., Alburtis, Lehigh Co.,
- Kenneth Foster Wood, Manager, Sayles Finishing Plants, Saylesville, R. I.; Res. 23 Maynard St., Pawtucket, R. I.

- Henry Atkinson Holdrege, Gen. Mgr., Omaha Electric Light & Power Co., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 1936 S. 33d St., Omaha, Neb. Maurice LeBosquet, Director, Amer. School of Household Economics, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 10224 So. Seeley Ave., Chicago, Ill.
- *Donald Cleveland Scofield, Architect, d.
- Mar. 3, 1905. John Carleton Sherman, Advertising Mgr., Berlin Mills Co., Portland, Me.; Res.
- Alfred Pritchard Sloan, Jr., with Hyatt Roller Bearing Co., Harrison, N. J.; Res. 500 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
- N. Y. James Russell Wells, Mortgage Banker, 3 Wells Bldg., Quincy, Ill.; Res. 1825 Jersey St., Quincy, Ill. Luther Keller Yoder, Engineer, with Jones & Laughlin Steel Co., South Works, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 5810 Murrayhill Pl., Pittsburgh, Pa. Harry Vosry. Mech. Engineer, Great
- Pittsburgn, ra., Pl., Pittsburgh, Pa. Henry Yoerg, Mech. Engineer, Great Northern R. R., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 24 South St. Albans St., St. Paul,
- Alfred Edward Zapf, Orange Grower, 496 W. Walnut Ave., Orange, Cal.

1806

- Joseph Ward Clary, with Bureau of Con-struction & Repair, Navy Dept., Wash-ington, D. C.; Res. 126 Bryant St., N. W.; Washington, D. C. Frank Remick Cook, Civil Engineer, 30 Bagg St., Detroit, Mich. Edwin Claassen Cramer, 1302 Pabst Bildg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 233 Lyon St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 233 Lyon St., Milwaukee, Wis. Alfred Kimball Downes, Engineer, Valua-tion Committee, C. & O. Ry., Rich-mond, Va.; Res. Kenbridge, Va. Charles Warren Hapgood, with New Eng-land Rendering Co., Brighton, Mass.; Res. 276 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.
- Mass.
- Mass. Herman Valentne Von Holst, Architect, Mem. Von Holst & Fyfe, 73 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1361 Hyde Park Boulevard, Chicago, Ill.

1807

- Franklin Everett Bragg, Treas., N. H. Bragg & Sons, 74 Broad St., Bangor, Me.; Res. 64 Grove St., Bangor, Me. Washington Charles Dunn, Supt., Mann Edge Tool Co., Mill Hall, Pa.; Res. 252 W. Water St., Lockhaven, Pa. William Wise Eaton, Private Business, 49 Summer St., Bridgewater, Mass. Ethan Henry Howard, Fruit Grower, Youngstown, Niagara Co., N. Y. Frederic Nelson LeBaron, Vacuum Cleaners, Mem. LeBaron & Wallis, 17

- Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 20 West-land Ave., Boston, Mass. Edward 'Alleyne Sumner, Secy. and Treas., Amer. Radiator Co. of Michigan, 126 Jefferson Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 233 Seminole Ave., Detroit, Mich. Thomas Rote Weymouth, Chief Engin-eer, United Natural Gas Co., Oil City, Pa.; Res. 117 W. 3d St., Oil City, Pa.
- Pa.

1808

- 1898
 Huntly Ward Davis, Architect, Mem. Hogle & Davis, 80 St. Francis Xavier St.; Montreal, Que.; Res. a Summer-hill Ave., Montreal, Que.
 Arthur Samuel Keene, Architect, Mem. Keene & Simpson, 400 Reliance Bildg. Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 7 E. 38th Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 7 E. 38th Kansas City, Mo.
 Granville Smith, last known address, 11 W. Preston St. Baltimore, Md.
 William Randolph Strickland, Chief En-gineer, Peerless Motor Car Co., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 27 Knowles St., E. Cleveland, O.
 George Reed Waldsworth, 37 Philbrick Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 Robert Bruce Wallace, Business, A. B. Smythe Co., 2008 Erie Bidg., Cleveland, O.

1800

- 1899
 George Phillips Dike, (Init. by Williams), Patent Attorney, Mem. Macleod, Calver, Copeland & Dike, 350 Tremont Bld., Deston, Mass.; Res. 33 Circuit Rd., Chestnut Hill, Mass.
 William Burwell Flynn, with Westing-house, Church, Kerr & Co., 37 Wall St. New York, N. Y.; Res. 240 Central Ave., Hasbrouck Heights, N. J.
 Bassett Jones, Jr., Electrical Engineer, for Park Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Mahwah, N. J.
 Stanley Motch, Treasurer, Motch-Merry-weather Machinery Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 7837 Lake Ave., Lakewood, O.
 James Alfred Patch, Professor, Syrian Protestant College, Beirut, Syria.
 Miles Standish Richmond, Horace K. Turner Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 67 Buckminster Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 Clifferd Melville Swan, Acoustical Engin-er, H. W. Johns-Manville Co., Madison Ave. and 41st St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 600 W. 115th St., New York, N.Y.
 Jacob Stone, Jr., Architect, Mem. Jack-son & Stone, Arechiter, Mem. Jack-
- Jacob Stone, Jr., Architect, Mem. Jack-son & Stone, Architects, 645 Security Bank Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2637 Second Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn.
- Minn. George Richards Townsend, Asst. Gen. Mgr., Henry R. Worthington Hydraulic Works, Harrison, N. J.; Res. 96 Hal-stead St., E. Orange, N. J.

1000

- Walter Crane Chaffee, Architect, Mem. Rogers, Bonnah & Chaffee, 1340 Penob-scot Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 1637 Brush St., Detroit, Mich. Cyrus Howard Hapgood, with Montclair Refrigerating Corporation, Bloomforth N. J.; Res. 129 Grove St., Montclair, N. J.

•

- William Baldwin Hough, with Metal Building Materials Co., 53 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 Sullivan William Jones, Architect, Mem. Palmer, Hornbostel & Jones, 63 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Mile Square Rd., Yonkers, N. Y.
 Herbert Milton MacMaster, Sales Agent, General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 109 Elmer Ave., Schenec-tady, N. Y.
 Walter Louis Rapp, Architect, Mem. Zet-tel & Rapp, 607 Johnston Bldg., Cincin-nati, O.; Res. 2427 Ingleside PL, Cin-cinnati, O.
 Ralph Root, Apple Rancher, 1106 State St., Hood River, Ore.
 Stanley Collamore Sears, Consulting Min-ing Engineer, 705 Walker Bank Bldg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 2 Haxton Pl., Salt Lake City, U.
 Charles Edwin Sherman, President, R. A. Sherman's Sons Co., 139 Main St., Westerly, R. I.; Res. 19 Granite St., Westerly, R. I.
 Harry Leslie Walker, Architect, 103 Park Ave., New York, N. Y.

- 1901 Warren Ira Bickford, Secy. & Treas., Iron City Electric Co., 711 Grant St., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 1073 Devon Rd., Pittsburgh, Pa. Valdemar Frank Holmes, Pres. & Treas., Power Equipment Co., 131 State St., Boroton, Mass.; Res. 51 Winslow A. Brookline, Mass. George Taylor Hyde, Architect, Mem. Nobbs & Hyde, 14 Phillips Square, Mon-treal, Que.; Res. 72 Westmount Blvd., Montreal, Que.; Bord, St., 1621 Judson Ave., Evanston, Ill.; Res. 1621 Judson Ave., Evanston, Ill.; Res. 1621 Judson Ave., Evanston, Ill.; Res. 1621 Judson Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 1215 Elmwood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Oliver Hazard Perry, Jr., 282 Nesmith St., Lowell, Mass. Charles Arthur Record, with Galena Sig-nal Oil Co., 156 Sixth St. E. Cam-

- Charles Arthur Record, with Galena Sig-nal Oil Co., 156 Sixth St., E. Cam-bridge, Mass.; Res. 49 Westbourne Ter-race, Brookline, Mass.

1903

- John, Winslow Horr, Sales Dept., Bethle-hem Steel Co., 141 Milk St., Boe Mass.; Res. 124 Cedar St., Malden,

- nem Steel Co., 141 mink St., Do. Mass.
 James Duane Ireland, Mining Engineer, 705 Fidelity Bldg., Duluth, Minn.
 Redheld Proctor, Jr., Director, Vermont Marble Co., Proctor, Vt.
 Gardner Rogers, Mgr., Houghton County Traction Co. and Electric Light Co., Houghton, Mich.; Res. 127 Hubbell Su Houghton, Mich.
 Pranklin Tinker Root, Textile Publishing Co., 231 W. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Plateau Circle, Bronxville, N. Y.
 George Tilley Seabury, Division Engineer, Water Supply Board, Providence, So. Scituate, R. I.; Res. 84 Taber Ave., Providence R. I.
 Charles Hamilton Sisson, (Init. by Colum-

- bia), Piano Manufacturer, with Baldwin Piano Míg. Co., Gilbert Ave., Cincin-nati, O.; Res. 3106 Gloss Ave., Pleas-ant Ridge, Cincinnati, O.
 Everett Pendleton Turner, Investments, 50 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 244 Pleasant St., Arlington, Mass.
 Howard Chubbuck Turner, Gen. Mgr., The Lamson Co., 167 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 31 Gloucester St., Boston, Mass.
- Mass.

1001

- Joseph Wheeler Aylsworth, Engineer, with Westinghouse, Church, Kerr & Co., 37 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 141 St. Mark's Pl., New Brighton, N. Y. Franklin Sawyer Bradley, Automobile Business, Dover, N. H.; Res. 157 Cen-tral Ave., Dover, N. H. Claudius Howard Cooper, with Calumet & Hecla Smelting Works, Hubbell, Mich.
- Mich.
- Mich. Prank Baldwin Jewett, (Init. by Chicago), Asst. Chief Eng., Western Electric Co., 463 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Wyoming, N. J. Philip John Kearny, Electrical Engineer, N. Y., N. H. & H. R. R., New Haven, Ct.; Res. 406 Humphrey St., New Haven, Ct. Robert Louis Kruse, Salesman, Kruse Hardware Co, 6th and Baymiller Sts., V. Cincinnati, O. Louis Ballauf Rapp, 1339 Chapel St., Cin-cinnati, O.

- cinnati, O. George Beach Seyms, Sales Engr., Penn Gas Coal Co., 222 S. 3d St., Philadel-phia, Pa.; Res. 47th St. and Baltimore Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.

1904

- George Washington Landrus, Steel Busi-ness, with Carnegie Steel Co., Commcl. Natl. Bank Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Ya24 N. State St., Chicago, Ill. Paul Helme Lazenby, Civil Engineer, Canadian Contingent, British Army, France; Res. 17 E. Division St., Chi-cago, Ill. Francis Fielding Longley, Member of Hazen & Whipple. 30 E. 42d St., New
- Cago, 111.
 Francis Fielding Longley, Member of Hazen & Whipple, 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hatch Terrace, Dobbs Ferry, N. Y.
 Hubert Merryweather, V. Pres. and Gen. Mgr., Bethlehem Chile Iron Mines Co., La Higuera, Coquimbo, Chile.
 Charles Loring Rodgers, Engineer, Union Stock Yard and Transit Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 240 Green Bay Rd., Hubbard Woods, Ill.

- Charles Dean Klahr, (Init. by Penn.), Farmer, 715 Liberty St., Clarion, Pa. William Duffield Bell Motter, Jr., Man-ager, Benson Mines Co., Benson Mines, N. Y. Robert Porter Nichols, with Eastern Steamship Corporation, India Wharf, Boston, Mass.; Res. 5 Forster St., Somerville, Mass. Robert Wyndham Seyms, District Sales Mgr., Taylor Wharton Iron & Steel Co., 504 Newhouse Bldg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 3 Kensington Apts., Salt Lake City, U.

- Sidney Talbot Strickland, Architect, Mem. Strickland & Law, 68 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 57 Hedge Rd., Brookline, Mass. Gilbert Sanders Tower, Insurance, with Boston Mirs. Mutual Fire Ins. Co., 31 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Oo-hasset, Maas.
- Milk St., Mass. hasset, Mass. Yaldso Turner, V. Pres., Iron City En-gineering Co., 1115 Dime Bank Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 68 Warren Ave., Detroit, Mich. Detroit, Mich. Waldso Detroit, Mich. *Harry Warren Upham, d. Oct. 6, 1912.

- Igoo
 Miguel Ahumada, Jr., last known address, 232 Apartado, Guadalajara, Mex.
 Rutherfurd Bingham, U. S. Diplomatic Service, State Dept, Washington, D. C.; Res. St. Nicholas Club, New York, N. Y.
 Arthur William Blake, Sales Mgr., W. L. Blake Co., 70 Commercial St., Port-land, Me.; Res. 212 Vaughan St., Port-land, Me.
 Robert Henry Doepke, with Alms & Doepke Co., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 3595 Washington Ave., Cincinnati, O., Maranzoo Railway Supply Co., Kala-mazoo, Mich.; Res. 204 Elm St., Koston, Mass.; Res. 8 Ridgeway St., Winches-ster, Mass.
 Janes Rice Williams, d. Feb. 9, 1916.
 George Morris Winne, Engineer, Mem. Winne & Justesen, Wausau, Wis.; Res. 309 Grant St., Wausau, Wis.; Res.

1007

- Albert Shirley Black, Insurance and Real Estate, Farguhar, Norris & Black, 18 Central Ave., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 169 Occan St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 169 Occan St., Lynn, Mass.; Res. 169 Occan St., Lynn, Mass. Frank Stephenson Danforth, Director, William B. Sing Co., 30 Thorp Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Orient, Suffolk Co., N. Y. Albert Henry Donnewald, Secretary, Don-newald Ice and Coal Co., 2629 Market St., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4537 Mc-Pherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo. Howard J. Morton, Timber Estimator, Brown & Brown, Inc., Lewis Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. Lenox Hotel, Port-land, Ore.

- land, Ore. Edward Thrasher Williams, Chinese Mari-time Customs, Shanghai, China.

1008

- Walter James Emmons Barcus, Life In-surance, 57 State St., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Loudon Rd., Albany, N. Y. John Stetson Barnes, Mech. Engr., Mer-rell-Soule Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 633 W. Onondaga St., Syracuse, N. Y. Grenville Temple Bridgman, Ashton & Bridgman, 58 Sutter St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 1816 Vallejo St., San Fran-cisco, Cal
- Cisco, Cai John Cummings Brooks, with Watrous Mfg. Co., Wallingford, Ct.; Res. St. George's Inn, Wallingford. Ct. Milton Stanley Clark, with Watsada North-ern Ry. Co., E. Ely, Nev.

- James Howard Dennedy, (Init. by Chi-cago), Ice Machines, with M. Dennedy, 2993 W. Grand Blvd., Detroit, Mich. George Henry Reppert, Engineer, with Otis Elevator Co., 34 India St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 14 Chapin Rd., Brook-line Marci
- line, Mass, Res 14 Chapm Rd., Brook-urt Vonnegut, Architect, Mem. Vonne-gut & Bohn, 610 Indiana Trust Bldg., Indianapolis, Ind; Res. 1334 Central Ave., Indianapolis, Ind. Kurt

1000

- Arthur Bridgman, (Init. by Chicago), Western Farm Lands, 660 Bush St., San Francisco, Cal.
 Marion Henry Foss, with Utah Apex Min-ing Co., Bingham Canyon, U.
 Fred Mortimer Green, ad Lieut., Coast Artillery Corps, care of Adjutant Gen-eral, U. S. Army, Washington, D. C.
 Joha Mills, (Init. by Chicago), Engineer, Western Electric Co., 45 West St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 89 Laurel St., Wyom-ing, N. J.
 Arthur Knoz Mitchell, Canavan & Mit-chell, Hydraulic Engineers, Victoria, B. C.
- chell, Hydraulic Engineers, Victoria, B. C. Henry Lancey Sherman, Real Estate; Res. 505 Lockhaven St., Pasadena, Cal.

1010

- Arthur King Adams, Supt. of Construc-tion, with Arthur Tufts, 208 Coca Cola Bldg., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 24 Grove Artuir Aing Agams, Supt. of Construc-tion, with Arthur Tuits, 208 Coca Cola Bidg., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 24 Grove St., Adams, Mass. James Alexander Cox, Treas. J. S. Cush-ing Co. (Norwood Press), Norwood, Mass.; Res. Sanders Rd., Norwood,
- Mass. enry Norris Harrison, Refrigeration Engrs., 223 S. 11th St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 220 Greenwood Ave., Jenkin-Henry
- Pa.; Res. 220 Greenwood Ave., Jenkin-town, Pa. Barl James Wilson Ragsdale, Lieut. Ord-nance Dept., U. S. A. Office, Chief of Ordnance, Washington, D. C.; Res. 2827 27th St. N. W., Washington, D. C. Hugo Arnold Schule, with The McGrath Engraving Co., 543 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, III.; Res. 1953 Sunnyside Ave., Chicago, III. David Ayars Stoddart, (Init. bv Cornell). with Dupont Powder Co., Carney's Point Works, Pennagrove, Pa.; Res. 1417 Woodlawn Ave., Wilmington, Del.

- George Alvin Cowee, Mgr., Bureau of Safety, Utica Mutual Compensation In-surance Co., City Natl. Bank Bldg., Utica, N. Y.; Res. 1822 Sunset Ave., New Hartford, N. Y.
 Stafford Allen Francis, Architect, 84 Court St., Exeter, N. H.
 William Rowe McCune, with Otis-Fensom Elevator Co., Ltd., 1152 Mainland St., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. Douglas Lodge, Vancouver, B. C.; Munroe Rhodes Pevear, Architect, Mem. Foss & Pevear, 71 Brimmer St., Boston, Mass.

- Mass
- Mass. *Scott Bradstreet Putnam, d. Apr. 11, 1913. Howard Reed Schulze, Architect, with J. Donovan, 310 Security Bank Bldg., Oakland, Cal.; Res. 5940 Taft Ave., Oakland, Cal.

John Harris Scoville, with Aberthaw Con-struction Co., 27 School St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 14 Chapin Rd., Brookline, Mass.

1913

- Ralph Nelson Doble, with Pneumatic Scale Corp., Norfolk Downs, Mass.; Res. South St., Quincy, Mass. Wilbur Taylor Roberts, Engineer, with H. W. Johns-Manville Co., 55 High St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 2A Thane St., Dorchester, Mass. Harold Atherton Robinson, Automobile Business, Ellaworth, Me.
- Business, Ellsworth, Mc. Clarence Richardson Woodward, with Bar-rett Mfg. Co., 35 Wendell St. Boston. Mass.; Res. 58 Rowe St., Melrose, Mass.

1913

- James McArthur Besle, with Stone & Webster, 147 Milk St. Boston, Mass.
 Barton Easby Brooke, Architect, with T. G. O'Connell, 18 Boylston St., Boston Ville, Mass.; Res. 83 Madison Ave., Newtonville, Mass.; Collard Goff, Valuation Dept., Penna. Lines West, 625 Pennsylvania Sta., Pittsburgh, Pa.
 Raymond Bontecou Haynes, Bond Salesman, with Liggett Hichborn Co., 61 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 55% W. 113th St., New York, N. Y.;
 William Norman Holmes, Wholesale Paper Dealer, with Brimingham & Seaman Co., 200 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.;
 George Howell Jones, Architect, with York & Sawyer, 50 E. 41st St., New York, N. Y.;
 Harry Ephraim Prentice, The Prentice Co., Taitville, Ct.; Res. 36 Slater Ave., Taitville, Ct.;
 Allan Grigger Waite, with Nevada Con-

- Allan Griggs Waite, with Nevada Con-solidated Copper Co., McGill, Nev. Robert Wolcott Weeks, with Gibbs & Hill, Consulting Engrs., Pennsylvania Sta., New York, N. Y.

1014

- Newell Willard Rogers, (Init. by Tufts). Salesman, Mercer Automobile Co., 38 Columbus Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1246 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass. Philip Alden Russell, Engineer, with Aberthaw Const. Co., 27 School St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Dedham, Mass. Gale Colburn Shedd, with Otis Elevator Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. 373 S. Broadway, Yonkers, N. Y. Panl Wesley Shedd, Auto Equipment, with Gray & Davie, Boston, Mass.; Res. 1233 Commonwealth Ave., Allston, Mass.

- 1915 Frederick Augustus William Davis, with Amco Glazed Block Co., 405 Lexington Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 165 Boule-vard, Pelham, N. Y.
- Francis Fisher Fulton, 61 Washington Sq. S., New York, N. Y.
 John Sears Gallagher, Engineer, with The Texas Co., Pt. Arthur, Tex.; Res. 2024 Austin Ave., Waco, Tex.

Sigurd Trygve Helseth, with Oxford Paper

1

- Sigurd Trygve Helseth, with Oxford Paper Co., Rumford, Me. Edward Joslin Kingsbury, Wilkins Toy Co., Keene, N. H. Arthur Tapley Munyan, The Barrett Co., 17 Battery Pl., New York, N. Y.; Res. Hudson Heights, N. J. Kenneth Warren Roy, Aberthaw Con-struction Co., 27 School St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Bretton Hall, New York, N. Y. N. Y. Renouf Russell, Mondamin Farm, Keene,
- N. H.
- Edward Porter Turner, Jr., Draftsman, Iron City Engineering Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 1776 2d Ave., Detroit, Mich.

1016

- Igro Emmons Blaine, Student; Res. 101 E. Erie St., Chicago, Ill. George Madison Maverick, 526 Beacon St., Boston, Mass. Charles Sumner Reed, with E. I. DuPont de Nemours & Co., Wilmington, Del.; Res. 207 Adams St., Wilmington, Del. Edgar Steel Robinson, Student; Res. 1620 Ridge Ave., Evanston, Ill. William MacIntyre Shakespeare, with The Arlington Co., Arlington, N. J. Carlton Jernegan Spear, with American Bridge Co., Two Harbors, Minn. John Wesley Stafford, 120 Front St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 336 W. Anderson St., Hackensack, N. J. William Roberts Willetts, Jr., Student; Res. 210 Prospect St., Waterbury, Conn. Alfred Theodore Wyman; Res. 58 Sum-ner St., Fitchburg, Mass.

1917

- Walter Jay Beadle, Student; Res. Lima, N. Y.
- Frederick Bernard, Student; Res. 62 Burton St., Hartford, Ct. *Francis Putnam Bill, Student; d. July 14,

- 1910. Edward Pennell Brooks, Student; Res. 776 Main St., Westbrook, Me. Arthur Edward Dowell, Student; Res. 3026 Newark St., N. W., Washington, D. C.

- D. C. Custer Gamage, Jr., Student; Res. Fawling, N. Y.
 Richard Hardwick, Boston Ice Cream Co., 1033 Kemball Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 32 Concord St., Malden, Mass.
 Richard Vose Lowe, Hupmobile Co. of N. F., 574 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 27 Mechanic St., Fitch-burg, Mass.
 Richard Joseph McLaughlin, Student; Res. 462 Audubon Rd., Boston, Mass. Claudius Henry Martin Roberts, Student; Res. The Cordova, Washington, D. C.

1918

Howard Brigham Allen, Student; c/o Amerian Ambassador, Mexico City.
Gardner Seabury Gould, Student; Res. 316 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.
Ray Wenzel Harris, with Oxford Paper Co., Rumford, Me.; Res. 21 Prospect Ave., Rumford, Me.
Chester Lyman Kingsbury, Student; Res. 85 Winter St., Keene, N. H.

Roderic Leslie Bent, Student; Res. 139 Eim St., Gardner, Mass. Frederick William Boley, Student; Res. 673 Calle, Belgrano, Buenos Aires, Ar-gentine Republic, South America. Edward Francis Deacon, Student; Res. 26 East Palmer Ave., Detroit, Mich. Arlo Ellsworth Garnsey, Student; Res. Prospect St., White Plains, New York.

,

Lewis Evans Hartman, Student; Res. 443 North Duke St., Lancaster, Pa. Alfred Lincoln Hoffmann-Pinther, Stu-dent; Res. Apartado Postal, 684 Mexico City, Mexico. Charles Barney Maloy, Student; Res. 4609 Berlin Ave., St. Louis, Mo. James Henry Smith, with B. F. Sturte-vant Co., Hyde Park, Mass.; Res. 29 Granite St., Gloucester, Mass. Kenneth Andrews Wright, Student; Res. 54 Kenwood St., Dorchester, Mass.

Digitized by Google

Toronto University, Toronto, Canada.

Established Dec. 15, 1899; 31 Classes; 196 Members.

1866

mes Frederick McCurdy, Professor, Emeritus University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 510 Jarvis St., Toronto, Ont. lames

1879

Maurice Hutton, Professor & Principal of University College, University of Toronto, Ont.; Res. 50 Prince Arthur Ave., Toronto, Ont.

1888

Henry Job Crawford, Teacher, University Schools, Bloor Street, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 135 Glendale Ave., Toronto, Ont.

1801

James Brebner, Registrar & Secretary, Faculty of Arts, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 67 Howland Ave., Toronto, Ont.

1893

Herbert Alexander Bruce, Lieutenant and Colonel, Inspector Canadian Hospitals Overseas, Surgeon, 64 Bloor St., Toronto, Ont.

1894

Robert William Dickie, Clergyman (Presbyterian) Crescent Street Church, Montreal, Que.; Res. 644 Dorchester St., W., Montreal, Que.
 *Samuel Morley Wickett, d. Dec., 1915.

1895

William Belfry Hendry, Major, Saloniki,

- William Beirry Henery, Major, Saloniki, Greece. William Alexander Kirkwood, Professor, Trinity College, University of Toronto, Oneen St., Toronto, Ont. William James Rusk, Professor, Grinnell College, Grinnell, Ia.; Res. 1415 Park St., Grinnell, Ia.

1896

- Richard Winfred Allin, Editor, "The Churchman," Confederation Life Bldg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 163 Briar Hill Ave., Toronto, Ont. Charles Cameron Ont. Charles Cameron Bull, Physician, Captain Can. Exp. Force, A. M. C. London, Ont.; Res. 3 Stanley Ave., Chatham, Ont. Ont.
- Thomas George Bragg, Supt. of Schools, Yukon Territory, Can.; Res. P. O. Box 397, Dawson, Yukon Territory, Can. Edwin Dixon Carder, Physician, 718 Gren-

.

- ville St., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. 615 13th Ave., W., Vancouver, B. C. Hector Russell Carveth, Manager, with Niagara Electro Chemical Co., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 118 Buffalo Ave., Niagara Falls, N. Y. Joseph Emerson Hodgson, 107 Homewood Ave., Toronto, Ont. Frederick William Caswell Mc Cutcheon, Salesman, with Harris Abbatoir Co., Ltd., Union Stock Yards, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 16 Biggar Ave., Toronto, Ont. Ont.
- Archibald McVicar, Teacher, Windsor, Ont
- Alexander John Mackensie, Physician, 154 Carlton St., Toronto, Ont., Major, Moore Barracks Hospital, Shorncliffe, Eng.

- Moore Barracks Hospital, Shorncliffe, Eng.
 Charles Gordon Paterson, Clergyman, 99 Young St., Winnipeg, Man.
 John Albert Rowland, Lawyer, Mem. Mc Donald, Garvey & Rowland, 18 Toronto St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 174 Walmer Road, Toronto, Ont.
 Anson Spotton, Wellington County Court Judge, Guelph, Ont.
 James George Stuart Stanbury, Lawyer, Excter, Ont.
 John Fair Van Every, Teacher, High School of Commerce, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 13 Wells St., Toronto, Ont.
 Malcolm William Wallace, Associate Professor, University College, University Training Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 171 Robert St., Toronto, Ont.; Welliam Archibald Porter Wood, Actuary, with Correling Life Lawyon, Actuary, St.
- William Archibald Porter Wood, Actuary, with Canadian Life Insurance Co., 46 King St., West, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 194 Cottingham St., Toronto, Ont.

1897

- Frederick Henry Barron, Clergyman, Davis Memorial Presbyterian Church, Davis & Elkins College, Elkins, W. Va. Cecil Hunter Clegg, District Judge, Mo-shagak, Ala. Grant Cooper, Lawyer, with Masten, Starr, Spence & Cameron, Canada Life Bidg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 79 Kendal Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 79 Kendal Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 79 Kendal Ave., Toronto, Ont. Thomas Gibson, Lawyer, Major 168th Battalion Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 88 Roxborough Drive, Toronto, Ont. Goldwin William Howland, Physician, 538 Spadina Ave., Toronto, Ont. John Ainslie Jackson, Judge of District Court, Court House, Lethbridge, Al-berta; Res. 128 4th Ave., S., Leth-bridge, Alberta

- bridge, Alberta Richard Orlando Jolliffe, Professor, Uni-versity of Manitoba, Winnipeg, Man.; Res. 3 Harvard Ave. Winnipeg, Man.

Digitized by Google

- George Clarke Sellery, Professor, University of Wilsconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 2021 Van Hise St., Madison, Wis.
 *Harry Wilkie Spence, Physician, d. 1904.
 William Kilborne Stewart, Professor, Darimouth College, Hanover, N. H.
 Joseph Stanley Will, Associate Professor, University College, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 56 Ranleigh Ave., Toronto, Ont.
 Frederick Armstrong Young, Physician, Major 27th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O. London, Eng.; Res. 96 Roslyn Road, Winnipeg, Man.

- 1898
 Robert Bayne Blyth, Clergyman, Pastor First Congregational Church, 517 E. Calhoun St., Springfield, Mo.
 William Graham Browne, Investment Broker, Mem. W. Graham Browne & Co., 222 St. James St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 357 Melville Ave., Westmount, Montreal, Que.
 Benson Ambrose Cohoe, Physician, 705 N. Highland Ave., Pittsburg, Pa.
 Thomas Arthur Colclough, Deputy At-torney General, Province of Saskatche-wan, Regina, Sask.; Res. Assiniboia Club, Regina, Sask.
 William Donovan Ferria, Physician, Jas-per Ave. & Fush St., Edmonton, Alta Andrew Weatworth Hunter, Lawyer, Mem. Miller, Ferguson & Hunter, 57 Yonge St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 193 Jameson Ave., Toronto, Ont.
 Arthur Emerson Mc Farlane, Author, Set-tlement House, 26 Jones St., New York, N. Y.
 William Melville Martin Member of

- Υ.
- N. Y. William Melville Martin, Member of Parliament, House of Commons; Res. Regina, Sask., Can. Gibert McIntosh Murray, Secretary, Canadian Míg. Asso., 1410 Traders Bank Bidg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 86 Chestnut Park Rd., Toronto, Ont.

1800

- William Hardy Alexander, Professor, University of Alberta, Edmonton, Alta.; Res. 7425 Saskatchewan Drive, Edmonton, Alta.; Rome, John Allan, Civil Engineer, with Dept. Rys. & Canals, Dartmouth Branch Line, Dartmouth, N. S.; Res. 29 South St., Halifax, N. S.
 Colin Luke Begg, Physician, 131 E. 17th St., New York, N. Y.
 Samuel Archibald Dickson, Lawyer, 602 Tegel Block, Edmonton, Atla.; Res. 0823 107th St., Edmonton, Atla.; Cecil Ulysses Holmes, Physician, Ost., Ken, Ont.

- ken, Ont. Richard Vryling LeSueur, Lawyer, Mem. Hanna, LeSueur & McKinley, Sarnia, Ont. John McKay, Principal, Westminister Hall, 1600 Barclay St., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. 1195 Bute St., Vancouver, B. C.
- William Harvey McNairn, Lecturer, Mc Master University, Toronto, Ont.; Res.
- William riarvey mcrearn, Lecturer, Mc Master University, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 415 Brunswick Ave., Toronto, Ont. Thomas Alexander Russell, General Man-ager, The Russell Motor Car Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 162 Walmer Rd., Toronto, Ont.

t

- *Frank Dobson Turnbull, Physician, d.
- 1903. Ernest George Yeates, Manufacturer, with Canada Machinery Corp., Hamilton, Ont.

1000

- Frank Erichsen Brown, Lawyer, Mem. Erickerson, Brown & Crawford, 301 Lumsden Bidg., Toronto, Ont.; Rea. 106 South Drive, Toronto, Ont. John James Gibson, Manager, with Char-tered Trust & Executor Co., Traders Bank Bidg., Yonge St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 125 Spadina Rd., Toronto, Ont. "Harvey Driffill Graham, Lawyer, d. Oct. 7. 1008.
- 7, 1908. David E-
- 7, 1908. David Errett Kilgour, Insurance, with North American Life Insurance Co., 112-118 King St., W., Toronto, Ont. Res. 6 Lawrence Cres. Toronto, Ont. James Frederick Martin Stewart, General Manager Dainis Anna Ouarrise Ltd.
- James Frederick Martin Stewart, General Manager, Point Anne Quarries, Ltd., Port Credit Brick Co., Toronto, Ont. Res. 85 South Drive, Toronto, Ont. Edward John Stubbs, Physician, with The Army; Res. Rayleigh Lodge, Rayleigh, Essex, Eng. Robert Telford, Civil Servant, Customs Dept., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 38 Secord Ave., Ottawa, Ont.

1001

- Frederick James Birchard, Chemist, Dept. of Trade & Commerce, Postal Station B., Winnipeg, Man.; Res. Winnipeg, Dept. Winnipeg, Man.
- Franklin Chavette Jackson, c/o Connolly

- Branklin Chavette Jackson, c/o Connouy & Jackson, Montreal, Que.
 Edward Joseph Kylie, Associate Professor, d. May 14, 1916.
 George Robinson Pirie, Physician, Childrens' Hospital, London, Eng.
 Maxwell Telford, Contractor, 509 8th St., A. E., Owen Sound, Ont.
 Edward Milton Wilcox, Publisher, Mem.
 Edward Wilcox, Ltd., 123 Bay St.,
- Edward Wilcox, Ltd., 123 Bay St., Toronto, Ont. Frank Herbert Wood, Lieut., Prisoner in Germany, Gutersloh, Westphalia.

1002

- *Stanley Rex Charlton, Student, d. Apr.
- 24, 1890. William Arnot Craik, Magazine Writer, 52 Foxbar Rd., Toronto, Ont. *James William Prentice Gray, Student, d.

- *James William Prentice Gray, Student, d. Aug. 16, 1902.
 John Nesbitt Gunn, Physician, Major Can. Exp. Force; Res. Calgary, Alta.
 Waldemar Carl Klotz, Asst. Superintend-ent with Canadian Ammonia Co., Ltd., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 68 Jackman Ave., Toronto, Ont.
 John Alexander Martin, Sales Manager, with Willys-Overland Co., West Toronto, Ont.; Res. 164 Walmer Road, Toronto, Ont.
- Ont.
- Wh.
 Ernest Riddle Paterson, d. July 21, 1912.
 Robert John Younge, Financial Agent. with R. J. Younge & Co., 179 St. James St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 344 Mountain St., Montreal, Que.

Digitized by Google

- 1903 Alexander Grant Brown, Lecturer, Uni-versity of Toronto, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 596 Huron St., Toronto, Ont. Brnest Keys Cullen, Surgeon, Suite 1053-1059 Whitney Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. "The Addison," Detroit, Mich. Thomas Craik Irving, Major, with En-gineers of 1st Can. Exp. Forces; Res. 246 Huron St., Toronto, Ont. Arthur Gordon Lang, Aast. Engineer, with Hydro Electric Power Commission, Con-tinental Life Bldg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 67 St. Clair Ave. E., Toronto, Ont. Francis Peter Megan, Advertising Man-ager, with Industrial Canada, Traders Bank Bldg., Yonge St., Toronto, Ont.; Harold Frank White, Manufacturer, with Geo. White & Sons Co., Ltd., London, Ont.; Res. 730 Dundas St., London, Ont.; Ont.

- George William Mercier Ballard, Lawyer, Major 76th Battalion Can. Exp. Force; Res. 106 George St., Hamilton, Ont. George Maitland Biggs, Physician, 14 Bloor St. W., Toronto, Ont. Samuel Percy Biggs, Major, Canadian En-gineers, Lawyer, Mem. Biggs & Biggs, Confederate Life Bldg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 6 Walmer Rd., Toronto, Ont. William Herbert Carveth, Physician, 178 Huron St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 18 Major St., Toronto, Ont.

- Huron St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 18 Major St., Toronto, Ont. Harry Hamilton Depew, Electrical En-gineer, Edmonton, Alta. Archibald Foulds, Jr., Lawyer, with Mac Donald, Shepley & Co., Sun Life Bldg., Toronto, Ont., Major 1237d Battalion Can. Exp. Force; Res. 91 Crescent Road, Toronto, Ont. Edmund Hardy, Poultry Farmer, Vivian, Ont.
- Ont.

- Ont. Peter Alexander Laing, Civil Engineer, Lieut. 1st Tunnelling Co., Can. Exp. Force; Res. Box 293, Dundas, Ont. Samuel Burns Walker, Physician, 204 Kennedy Bldg., Winnipeg, Man. Alexander Douglas Wilson, Lawyer, Major 72nd Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Van-couver, B. C.; Res. Kerrisdale, B. C.

1905

- William Starkey Drewry, Engineer, Redwood Brewery, Winnipeg, Man., Captain 61st Battalion, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. Redwood, Winnipeg, Man.
 Hugh Murray Fletcher, Insurance, with Federation Life Insurance Co., Hamilton, Ont.; Res. 116 Mc Nab St. S., Hamilton, Ont.
- Thomas Richardson Loudon, Professor, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont., Major, 1st Construction Co., Valcartier, Que.; Res. 107 Sheldrake Ave., Toronto, Ont.

•

- Ont. George McIntyre, d. 1911. Thomas Ashley Phillips, Life Insurance, with Minnesota Mutual Life Insurance Co., St. Paul, Minn. Robert Cyrus Reade, Journalist, Arts & Letters Club, Adelaide St. E., Torontó, Ont; Res. 142 Bloor St. West, Toronto, Oct. Ont.

Percy Max Yestes, Manufacturer, with National Machinery & Supply Co., Ltd., Hamilton, Ont.; Res. 25 Undercliffe Ave., Hamilton, Ont.

1006

- John Arthur Clark, Lawyer, Mem. Lennie & Clark, 901 Vancouver Block, Van-couver, B. C., Lieut. Col. O. C., 72d Battalion, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 1890 Alberni St., Vaucouver, B. C. Charles Wilson Graham, Chemist, Faculty of University of Toronto, Ont.; Res. 58 Dingwall Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 58 Dingwall Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Richmond Wylie Hart, Lawyer, with Parker & Clarke, Traders Bank Bldg., Yonge St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 25 Will-cocks St., Toronto, Ont. Gerald James Wallace Megan, Lieut. 148th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Montreal, Que.; Res. 26 Mc Tavish St., Montreal, Que.; Fast and Tavish St., Montreal, Sweet, Alexander Reid, Lieut. 70th Bat-

- Jue. Fawcett Alexander Reid, Lieut. 70th Bat-tery, C. F. A., Petewawa, Ont.; Res. 30 South Drive, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 36 Motor Car Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 36 Binscarth Rd., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 36 William Howard Tyler, Lieut. Pathologist, Can. Exp. Forces, No. 2 General Hos-pital, London, Eng.; Res. 66 Paisley St., Guelph, Ont. Robert Girdwood Weddell, Contractor, Mem. R. Weddell & Co., Trenton, Ont.

1907

- William Garnet Anderson, Lawyer, Mem. Martin, Craig, Parkes & Anderson, 24 Fairfield Bldg., Vancouver, B. C.; Res. 3415 1st Ave. West, Vancouver, B. C. George Ballantine Courts, Law Publishing, 512 4th Ave. W., Calgary, Alta.; Rts. 2420 5th St. W., Calgary, Alta.; Rts. 2420 5th St. W., Calgary, Alta.; Rts. Peter Lyndon Fraser, Sales Manager, with Ontario National Brick Co., Crown Life Bldg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 77 Win-chester St., Toronto, Ont. Victor Ernest Grahame, Lieut. Canadian Exped. Force, 72d Battalion; Res. Bradford, Ont. Angus William Mc Pherson, Physician, Peterboro, Ont.

- Angus William Peterboro, Ont. Alexander Charles Spencer, Lieut, 7th Canad. Mounted Rifles Can. Exp. Force, London, Eng.; Res. 300 Dufferin Ave., London, Ont.

1008

- Kenneth Grant Fletcher, Investment Broker, Mem. Fletcher, Mc Farlane & Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 16 Chicora Ave., Toronto, Ont. John T. Mac Curdy. Physician: Res. 969 Park Ave., New York, N. Y. Charles Godfrey Toms, Contractor, with Toms Contracting Co., Ltd., 12 Rush-olme Park, Crescent, Toronto, Ont. James Gordon Weir, Lieut. 19th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O. London, Eng.

- Eng.

- Harold Metcalf Clark, Surgeon; Res. 350 Park Ave., Bridgeport, Ct. Norman Lisle LeSueur. Lawver, Lieut. 70th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Lon-

don, Ont.; Res. 240 Vidal St. N.,

- Garnia, Ont.
 Sarnia, Ont.
 Arthur Wilson Pae, Engineer & Surveyor, P. O. Box 1647, Edmonton, Alta.; Res.
 10538 98th St.. Edmonton, Alta.; Res.
 10538 98th St.. Edmonton, Alta.
 Henry Preston Rossiter, Lieut. 72d Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Orillia, Ont.; Res. 27 Erie St., St. Thomas, Ont.

1010

- Herbert Secord Clarke, Civil Engineer, 18 Prince Arthur St., Amherst, N. S. Fritz Fernow, Lawyer, (Init. by Cornell), with Kenefick, Cooke, Mitchell & Bass, 1330 Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. University Club, Buffalo, N. Y. N. Y.

- N. Y. Leo Joseph Michael McLaughlin, Sales Manager, Bird & Son, 301 Trikune Bldg. Winnipeg, Man.; Res. 6813 Gros-venor Ave., Winnipeg, Man. James Santee Mc Nett, Physician; Res. 118 Adams Ave., Endicott, N. Y. Harry Manley Nicholson, Physician, Cap-tain 20th Battalion and Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O., London, Eng.; Res. 142 Bloor St. W., Toronto, Ont. Edmund Culver Sheppard, Lieut. 72nd Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Vancouver, B. C.; Res. Douglas Lodge, 12 & Gran-ville Sts., Vancouver, B. C.

1911

- Leonard Dundas Bickford, Real Estate, with Van Sweaungen Land Co., Cleve-land, Ohio; Res. Prospect Ave. & E. a6th St., Cleveland, Ohio. Angus Daniel Campbell, Mining Engineer, with O'Brien Mine, Cobalt, Out.; Res.

- with O'Brien Mine, Cobalt, Out; Res. Stayner, Ont.
 William Ellwood Doherty, Aviator, O. C. Naval Division, Italian Flying Corps Chevalier, Rome, Italy: Res. 58: Prospect Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 William Cream Foulds, Civil Engineer, City Engineers Office, Toronto, Ont; Res. 9: Crescent Rd., Toronto, Ont, Res. 9: Crescent Rd., Toronto, Ont, John Gordon Gallie, Physician, Captain Can. Exp. Force, No. 4 General Hospital, Army P. O. London, Eng.; Res. 143 College St., Toronto, Ont.
 Val Ferguson Gourlay, Manufacturer, The Peter Hav Knife Co., Galt, Ont.
 Melville Mason Hart, Lieut. 4th Canadian Mounted Rifles, Can. Exp. Force; Res. 25 Willcocks St., Toronto, Ont.
 Ronald Reid Hart, Manufacturing Stationer, Mem. S. R. Hart & Co., Wellington St., Toronto, Ont; Res. Oakville, Ont.

- Ont.
- Charles Brookfield Henderson, Lawyer, Lieut. 15th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 30 High Park Blvd., Toronto, Ont.
- Lieut. 1510 Antonio Cont. Toronto, Ont.; Res. 30 High rain Blvd., Toronto, Ont. William James Turnbull Wright, Archi-tect, Faculty, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont., Lieut. 67th Battery, C. F. A.; Res. 419 Markham St., Toronto, Ont

1913

- Hubert Arthur Wood Brown, Physician, Captain 169th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, M. O. Camp Borden, Ont.; Res. Cookstown, Ont. James Howard Clark, Machine Gun De-

- pot, Canadian Exp. Force, Shorncliffe, Eng.; Res. P. O. Box 56 Ingersoll, Ont.
 William Watson Evans, Lawyer, with Western Lines, C. N. R. Ry., Winnipeg, Man; Res. 28 Casa Loma Apts., Winni-peg, Man.
 Ernest Herbert Finlayson, Dist. Inspector of Forest Reserves, 29 Thomas Block, P. O. Box 1253, Calgary, Alta.; Res. 5 Sandringham Apts., 914 15th Ave. W., Calgary, Alta.
 Vancouver Camden Gordon, Lieut. Fly-ing Corps, Imperial Army; Res. 173 Isabella St., Toronto, Ont.
 Alexander Marshall, In charge of Trade Index Dept. of Can. Manufs. Associn. Traders Bank Bldg., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 407 Manning Ave., Toronto, Ont.

1013

- Albert Hawley Boddy, Law Student, 95 Nelson St., Brantford, Ont.; Capt. 162d Battalion, Canadian Exp. Force, Niagara Camp; Res. 143 Bloor St., W. Toronto. Ont.

- Out. Thomas Crossen Clark, Physician, The Babies Hospital, New York, N. Y.; Res. Dundas, Ont. Almon Andrew Pletcher, Physician, Lieut. with Can. Exp. Forces, No. 4 General Hospital, Army P. O. London. Eng.; Res. 523 Huron St., Toronto, Ont. Arthur Graham Gray, Mining Engineer, 417 Victoria Ave., Niagara Falls, Ont., Lieut. 123d Battalion, Canadian Exp. Force, Niagara Exp.; Res. 8 Dale Ave., Toronto, Ont. Lester Millman Bond Keachie, Law Student, 142 Bloor St. W., Toronto,
- Lester Millman Bond Keachie, Law Student, 142 Bloor St. W., Toronto, Ont; Res. 35 Edgar Ave., Toronto, Ont. "Hugh Edward McCutcheon, Lieut., killed

- *Hugh Edward McCutcheon, Lieut., Kineu in action, Sept. 9, 1916. Charles Edwin Molland, Civil Servant, Drum Tower, Nanking, China. Reginald Orde, 8th Battery, R. F. A., Merrut, Division Indian E. & F., France. Howard Webster, Architect, Lieut. 34th Battery, Can. Exp. Force; Res. 306 Russell Hill Rd., Toronto, Ont.

- narles Clarke Ballantyne, Physician, Toronto General Hospital, College St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 262 St. George St., Charles Clarke Toronto, Ont. Stewart Gordon
- Toronto, Ont. Stewart Gordon Bennett, Lieut. Royal Engineers, Keble College, Oxford, Eng.; Res. 16 Howland Ave., Toronto, Ont. Charles Newton Candee, Ir., Chemical Engineer, with Synthetic Drug Co., 243 College St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 39 South Drive, Toronto, Ont.; Billy Benjamin Coleman, with Gregory & Gooderham, Barristers, Toronto; Res. Wellandport, Ont. David William Gordon, Law Student, Os-goode Hall, Queen St. W., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 172 Isabella St., Toronto, Ont.
- Ont.
- William Aubrey Clarence Laird, Lieut. with Can. Exp. Force; Res. Regina, Sask.
- Sask. William Jeffrey Preston, Lieut. Machine Gun Corps, Risboro Barracks, Eng.; Res. 48 Shrewsbury St., Stratford, Ont. James Murray Robertson, Architect, Can. Exp. Forces, R. F. A., 131st Brigade,

Res. 531 Palmerston Blvd., France; Toronto, Ont.

1015

- Joseph Jocelyn Davidson, Architect, Delano & Aldrich, 4 E. 30th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 344 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Murton Adams Seymour, Lieut. Sub. Flight, Royal Flying Corps. England; Res. 1059 Robson St., Vancouver, B. C.
 Thomas John Williams, Lieut. R. F. A., 11th Division, Egyptian Exp. Force; Res. Bellevue, Alta.

1016

- *Norman Russel Adams, Student, d. May

- Ont. Lester Husband, Lieut. 72d Battalion, Can. Exped. Force, Army P. O. London, Eng.; Res. Jackson St., Hamilton, Ont. Wilfred Crossen James, Lieut. Toronto Re-cruiting Depot, Toronto, Ont.; Res. 144 St. George St., Toronto, Ont. Thomas Maxwell Kerruish, Ontario Govt. Commission, 163 Strand, London, Eng., Lieut. Can. Exp. Force; Res. Fergus, Ont Ont.
- Cleveland Keyes, Lieut. with Can. Exp. Forces, c/o S. K. Keyes, Dartford, Kent, Eng.
- William Zimmerman, Res. 52 Stirton St., Hamilton, Ont.

1917

- seph Banigan, Student, (Init. by Brown); Res. 146 Douglas Drive, To-ronto, Ont. _ Joseph
- brown); KEL 140 Douglas Drive, and ronto, Ont. James Bartlet Brebner, Sergeant, No. 4, Salonica Forces General Hospital, Eng.; Res. 67 Howland Ave., Toronto, Ont. Graham Thomas Evans, Lieut. Can. Exp. Force; Res. Bradford, Ont. William Neil Hanna, Lieut. R. F. A.,

- France; Res. 236 Brock St., Sarnia, Ont. Alvan Sherlock Mathers, Student; Res.
- Waterloo, Ont. Cecil John Chester Richardson, Student; Res. c/o F. H. Richardson, Pickering,
- Ont. John Edward Sharman, Lieut. Flying Corps, Imperial Army, England; Res. c/o Thomas Sharman, Oak Lane, Mani-
- c/o Thomas Sharman, Oak Lane, Mant-toba, Can. Lionel R. Shoebuttom, Lieutenant Uni-versity O. S. Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 31 Wilson St., London, Ont. Christopher Craig Thompson, Lieut. 134th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force; Res. 24 Crescent Rd., Toronto, Ont. Royland Allin Walter, Lieut. 161st Bat-talion Canadian Exp. Force, c/o Wil-liam Walter, Goderich, Ont.

1018

- Gordon John Cummings, Student; Res. 333 4th Ave. W., Calgary, Alta. Peter Findlay McIntyre, Sergeant 67th Battery, C. F. A.; Res. Perth, Ont. Dan MacLean, Jr., Student, Lieut. C. E. F. oth Battalion, Hare Hall Camp, Ram-frid, Eng.; Res. Regina, Sask. Thomas. Rodman Merritt, Lieut. 1st Canadian Command Depot, Monks Hor-ton. Eng.

- Canadian Command Depot, Monks Hor-ton, Eng. Homer Fielding Proctor, Student; Res. 328 Spadina Rd., Toronto, Ont. Vernon Ivor Rudolf, Student; Res. King-ston, Jamaica, W. I. Richard Ansley Seymour, Corp. No. 11, Can. Exp. Field Ambulance, Army P. O. London, Eng.; Res. 1059 Robson St., Vancouver, B. C. Frank Abbott Wood, Lieut. 177th Bat-talion, Canadian Exp. Force; Res. 439 Walnut Rd., Toronto, Ont.

- Andrew Robertson Gordon, Lieut. A. E. C., Ottawa, Ont.; Res. 73 Delisle Ave., Toronto, Ont. Alexander Lynn Mc Kay, Student; Res. 13 Prince Arthur Ave., Toronto, Ont. Archibaid Eugene Mix, Student; Res. Los Angeles, Cal. Douglas Barr Webster, Lieut. "C" Bat-tery R. C. H. A., France.



TRINITY CHAPTER

Established Dec., 1860; Died 1876; 8 Classes; 18 Members.

1860

*Arthur McConkey, d. Apr. 7, 1879.

1870

Flavel Sweeten Luther, President Trinity College, Hartford, Ct.; Res. 115 Ver-non St., Hartford, Ct.

1871

- Wordsworth Young Beaven, Clergyman (Episcopal), Easton, Md. Walter Vaughan Lippincott, Merchant, Myrtle Creek, Ore. Arthur Thomas Parsons, Clergyman (Epis-copal), 29 Columbus Ave., Northamp-ton, Mass.

1873

- *Edward Denmead Elmer, Teacher, d. Aug. 1, 1873. *William Covell Flower, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- Robert Clayton Hindley, Clergyman and Chief Clayton Hindley, Clergyman and Chief Chemist, with The Horlicks' Malted Milk Co., Racine, Wis. 1328 Carlisle <u>Ave.</u>, Racine, Wis.

1873

- *William Frederick Bellinger, Clergyman, d. 1893. *Ralph Hart Bowles, Teacher, d. Feb. 25,
- 1892.
 Henry Jackson Chase, Single Tax Agitator; Res. 87 Carr St., Providence, R. I.
 *William Mason Cook, Clergyman (Episcopal), d. Jan. 16, 1915.
 *Frank Dewar.

1874

Rodney Miller Edwards, Catholic Priest and Professor, St. Francis College, Loretto, Pa. Edward S. Varian, Reporter.

1875

Moses Walton Billings.

1876

Francis Wilbur Ames, Mayville, Tral' County, N. D. *Woodbridge Hall Birchmore, Physicist,

d. Oct. 2, 1908.

TUFTS CHAPTER

Tufts College, Mass.

Established Dec. 4, 1886; 33 Classes; 270 Members.

1887

- Wilson Lincoln Fairbanks, Editor, with The New York Times, New York, N. Y.; Res. 125 Pennington Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Heary Wilde Hayes, Engineer, with the Public Service Commission of Massa-chusetts, 1 Beacon St, Boston, Mass.; Res. 24 Gray St, Arlington, Mass.
 *Frank O. Melcher, Vice-President, Rock Island Railway, d. Jan. 12, 1918.
 Alva Edson Snow, Lawyer and Mayor of Fresno, Cal.; Griffith McKenzie Bldg., Fresno, Cal.; Res. 23 J St., Fresno, Cal.
 Clemente Valdes. last known address.
- Cal. Clemente Valdes, last known address, Patos, Coahuila, Mexico. True Worthy White, Manager, The Teach-er's Exchange, 120 Boylston St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 123 Appleton St., Ar-lington Heights, Mass.

1888

- Lewis Dwight Coburn, Farmer, East Mont-pelier, Vt. Clarence Augustus Crooks, Farmer and Lumber Dealer, R D. 1, Woonsocket,
- R. I. R. I. Frank William Durkee, Professor, Tufts College, Mass.; Res. 38 Professors Row, Tufts College, Mass. Charles Henry Murdock, Farmer, Gleason-dale. Mass. George Frederick Murdock, Principal of High School, Box 122, West Bolyston, Mass.
- Mass.
- William Henry Frazer Robertson. Frederick Howard Swift, last known ad-dress, Gloucester, Mass.

1880

- William Best Eddy, Clergyman, Rector St. Michael's P. E. Church, Trenton, N. J. Res. 156 W. State St., Trenton, N. J. Clarence Freeman French, Lawyer, 16 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 49 Pleas-ant St., Waltham, Mass. John Stevens Lamson, Civil Engineer, 308 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 10 Oakland Ave., Arlington Heights, Mass. Burdett Henry Loomis, Clerk, Office of District Attorney, Oxford, N. Y. Herbert Olin Maxham, Farmer, Rumford, R. I.

1890

- Frederick Theodore Nelson, Clergyman, Universalist Church, Salem Center, N. Y.; Perm. Add. 5 Shattuck St., Nashua, N. H. *Alvah Garceion Pettingill, Woolen Manu-forturer d. America income
- Alvan Garceson retungen, volume in a source of acturer, d. Aug. 16, 1909.
 Willis Fuller Sewall, Librarian, The Public Library, Toledo, O.; Res. 2448 Glenwood Ave., Toledo, O.

Harry Winfield Smith, Physician, N. Scituate, R. I. William Crocker Snow, Lawyer, Basin,

·.,

Wyo.

1891

- Robert Pond Brown, Electrical Engineer, d. Feb. 8, 1001.
 Benjamin Frazier Cunningham, Physician, Washoe County Bank Bldg., Reno, Nev.; Res. Reno. Nev.
 *George Carroll Dolliver, Physician, d.

- *George Carroll Dolliver, Physician, a. 1897. Arthur Chester Dunmore, with Blodget & Co., 60 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 12 Balcarres Rd., W. Newton, Mass. Isaac Russell Edmands, Chief Engineer, with The Union Carbide Co., Niagara Falls, N. Y.; Res. 167 Buffalo Ave., Niagara Falls, N. Y. *Ralph Emerson Foster, Electrical Engin-

- eci. William Wallace Foster, d. Sept. 6, 1894. Blmer Elbert Powell, Insurance and Real Estate, 3415 21st St., Philadelphia, Pa. Joseph Warren Putnam, Engineer, with B. W. R. Co., 59 Pearl St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 103 Webster Pk., W. New-ton, Mass. George Gilman Towle, Assistant Post-master, Postoffice, Dover, N. H.; Res. 290 Locust St., Dover, N. H.

1892

- George Allen Arnold, Market Gardener, with G. H. Arnold & Sons, Braintree, Mass.; Res. 242 Middle St., Braintree, Mass.
- Mass. Maro Spalding Brooks, Superintendent ot Schools, Exeter, N. H.; Res. 14 Elm St., Exeter, N. H. Edward Jarvis Hunt, Manufacturer of Electrical Apparatus, 707 Ordway Bldg., Newark, N. J.; Res. Llewellyn Pk., Orange, N. J. *Bertrand Flavel Putnam, d. 1894. Henry Sumner Swain, Chief Engineer, with Empire City Subway Co., 138 Spring St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 20 Waterbury Rd., Upper Montclair, N. J. Loring George Williams, Superintendent of Schools, Harwich, Mass.

- Loring George Williams, S of Schools, Harwich, Mass.

- Louis Wales Arnold, Junior Master, Bos-ton Latin School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 152 Waban Ave., Waban, Mass. George Moulton Bates, New England Manager, with Westinghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co., 201 Devonshire St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 45 Pleasant St., Waltham, Mass.
- William Andrew Flynn, Insurance, Han-over, Mass.

*John Alden Neal, d. Apr. 27, 1894. Philip Sheridan Smith, Poultry Dealer, Hudson, Mass. *John Burgess Weeks, Actor, d. Sept. 9,

1906.

1804

- Sumner Clement, Woolen Merchant, with Clement Soule Co., 100 Chauncy St. Boston, Mass.; Res. Newton Center, Mass.

- Boston, Mass.; Res. Newton Center, Mass.
 Blanchard Possett Hicks, Customs Service, with U. S. Customs Service, 177 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 68 Glover Ave., Atlantic, Mass.
 Prank Edson Lawton, with Union Car-bide Co., 424 St. Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 35 Washington Sq., New York, N. Y.
 John Olin McDavitt, Accountant, with New England Tel. & Tel. Co., 50 Oliver St., Boston, Mass.; Res 14 Rutland St., Cambridge, Mass.
 John Purrington Mallett, Electrical Lengin-eer, with Society for Electrical Develop-ment, 25 W. 39th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 184 Stiles St., Elizabeth, N. J.
 Adelbert William Harland Morrison, Teacher, Mass.; Res. 40 Salisbury Rd., Brookline, Mass.; Res. 40 Salisbury Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 Robert Henry Morse, Norwood, Mass.
 Frederick Howard Pember, Master Me-chanic, National and Providence Worsted Mills, American Woolen Mills, Provi-dence, R. I.
 Rufus Curtis Read, Res. 25 Peck St, Attle-boro, Mass.

- boro, Mass. Willard Stan
- Willard Stanton Small, Principal, East-ern High School, Washington, D. C. Res. 1330 Irving St., Washington, D. C. Samuel Albert Spalding, Construction En-gineer, with Gibbs & Hill, Construction Engineers, Penna. Sta., New York, N. Y.; Res. 501 Argyle Rd., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1805

- William Gordon Emery, Physician, 4 Iona Circle, Washington, D. C.
 *Charles Guy King, Student, d. 1892.
 Joseph Henry Saunders, Physician, North Hampton, N. H.
 Robert Baxter Smith, Mechanical Engin-eer, 'Salt Lake City, U.; Res. Tun-bridge, Vt.
 Guy Monroe Winslow, Principal. Lasell Seminary. Auburndale, Mass.; Res. 145 Woodland Rd., Auburndale, Mass.

1806

- Joseph Congdon, Real Estate and Insur-ance, 294 Washington St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 281 Waban Ave., Waban,
- Mass.; Res. 281 Waban Ave., Waban, Mass. Edward Wyman Fickett, Manager, The Fickett Teacher's Agency, 8 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 15 Warner St., W. Somerville, Mass. Clifford Foster Hall, Teacher, with Bry-ant & Stratton School, 344 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 18 W. Quincy St., W. Somerville, Mass. Charles Sumner Lowell, last known ad-dress, Rockland, Mass. Curtis Gay Morse. William Ernest McLain, Physician, 51 Tracey Ave., Lynn, Mass.

- Leslie Lawrence Perry, Electrical Engin-eer, with Sargent & Lundy, 72 W. Adams St., Chicago, 111; Res. 1127 Greenwood Ave., Wilmette, 111. "William Morton Small, Student, d. Mar.
- 31, 1895.

1807

- John Boynton Wilson Day, Clergyman, Unitarian Church, Fall River, Mass.; Res. Greenfield Chapel, Fall River, Mass. Robert Hall Fenton, Mir. Dress and Lin-ing Silks, with The Windham Silk Co., Willimantic, Ct.; Res. 225 Church St., Willimantic, Ct.; Res. 235 Church St., Willimantic, Ct.; Res. 205 Church St., Willimantic, Ct.; Res. 205 Church St., Willimantic, Ct.; Res. 10 Tucker St., Markhebaad, Masa.
- with Mexico Light & Power Co., Mexico City, Mex.; Res. 10 Tucker St., Marbienead, Mass.
 Ernest John Hewitt, Merchant, with J. H. Hewitt Co., So. Royalton, Vt.
 Wilson Tyler Howe, Civil Engineer, 11 Oakland St., Salem, Mass.
 Harry Alfred Lane, Civil Engineer, 1308 B. & O. Bldg., Baltimore, O.; Res. Foxboro, Mass.
 Frank Wendell Patnam, Physician, 103 Webster Pk., W. Newton, Mass.
 John Fred Simpson, Engineer; Res. 561 New Britain Ave., Hartford, Ct.
 Alfred Winslow Wheeler, Physician and Surgeon, Norfolk, N. Y.
 Walter Scott Wyman, Treasurer, Central Maine Power Co., Augusta, Me.; Res. 49 Western Ave., Augusta, Me.

1898

- John Emerson Arnold, Market Gardener, 176 Arnold St., Braintree, Mass. William Westcott Chapman, last known address, 32 Sycamore St., Providence,
- Osro Randall Clayton, Lawyer and Editor,
- Osro Randall Clayton, Lawyer and Editor, S. Londonderry, Vt. George Fleming Forster, Principal, South Seattle School, Maynard Ave. and Snogualmie St., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1708 45th Ave., S. W., Seattle, Wash. William Hays Forster, President, Hays Mfg. Co., Erie, Pa.; Res. 323 W. 6th St., Erie, Pa. Guy Charles Howard, 1121 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Charles Ellsworth Noyes, Lumber, Box 632, Lisbon, N. H. Frank Lincoln Pierce, Lawyer, Business, 1017 Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 237 Mill St., Newtonville, Mass. Thomas Prentiss, (Init. by Middlebury), Clerk, with Standard Oil Co., Batavia, Java.

- Java.

- Java. Ernest Stanley Richardson, Dealer in Automobiles and Agricultural Imple-ments, Danvers, Mass. James Porter Russell, Lawyer, 18 Tremont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 40 Shornecliffe Rd., Newton, Mass. Harold Edward Sweet, Mayor, (Treas-urer and General Mgr. R. F. Simmons Co., 191 North Main St., Attleboro, Mass.); Res. 80 North Main St., Attle-boro, Mass. Roy Titus Wells. Sales Engineer. with
- The Holtzer-Cabot Electric Co., 613 Al-bany St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 181 Lang-ley Rd., Newton Center, Mass.

- Ernest Stanley Doane, Master Plumber and Steamfitter, 120 Washington St., Marblehead, Mass; Res. 123 Atlantic Ave., Marblehead, Mass. Albert Bourne Holmes, Chief Draughts-man, with National Works, National Tube Co., McKeesport, Pa.; Res. 1205 S. Park St., McKeesport, Pa. Frank Woods Lovering, Building Con-tractor and Real Estate, with Lewis H. and Frank W. Lovering, Inc., 3 Lover-ing Rd., W. Medford, Mass.

- Charles Mason Andrews, Clergyman, 23 Maple St., Waltham, Mass. Elmer Walter Barron, Physician and Asst. Prof., Tufts Medical School, Hunting-ton Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 300 Pleas-ant St., Malden, Mass. Walter Warren Kingsbury, Physician, Business and Residence, 11 High St., Malden, Mass. Arthur Becket Lamb, Asst. Professor, Chemical Laboratory, Harvard College, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. Cambridge, Mass.
- Mass.
- Mass. Roland Manchester Lamb, Real Estate, Pres. Village of Freeport, with Pettit & Lamb, 110 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Onslow Pl., Freeport, N. Y. Frederick Charles Marsh, Superintendent of Building Construction, 250 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 152 W. Can-ton St., Boston, Mass. Laurence Houghton Parker, Associate Prof., Amherst College, Amherst, Mass. Ross Elliot Phipps, Architect, Ashland, Mass.
- Mass.

John Augustus Whittle, 701 Main St., W. Rochester, N. Y.

1001

- 1901 Arthur Dennont Bush, Physician and Teacher, Athol, Mass. Harry Dwight Cabot, Lawyer, 1040½ Tremont Bidg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 561 Watertown St., Newtonville, Mass. George Washington Fuller, Librarian, Spokane Public Library, Spokane, Wash.; Res. Wellington Apts., 6th Ave. and Stevens St., Spokane, Wash. William Emery Mulliken, Coal Dealer, with Lexington Coal Co., 445 Mass. Ave., Lexington, Mass.; Res. 26 Muzzy St., bexington, Mass.; Res. 26 Muzzy St., bexington, Mass.; Res. 26 Muzzy St., bexington, Mass. William Hyde Price, Professor, Imperial University of Japan, Akasaka, Tokio, Japan; Res. 139 Reinanyaka Machi, Akasaka, Tokio, Japan, Leslie Custer Wells, Professor, Clark Col-lege, Worcester, Mass.; Res. 10 Lowell St., Worcester, Mass.

1002

- William Willis Austin, Testing Engineer, with Bell Telephone Co., 416 7th Ave., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 67 N. Jackson St., Bellevue, Pa.
- Winthrop Tingley Endicott, Electrical En-geneer, with Boston Elevated Ry. Co., Elec. Eng. Dept., 439 Albany St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 18 Lafayette Ave., Chelsea, Mass.
- Arthur Henry Morse, Assistant Professor, Yale University Medical School, New

Haven, Ct.; Res. 71 College St., New Haven, Ct. Leo Thomas Myles, Physician, 1776 Massa-chusetts Ave., Cambridge, Mass. Henry Martin Shute, Teacher, Phillips Exeter Academy, Exeter, N. H.; Res. 8 Gill St., Exeter, N. H.

1903

- Walter Campbell Brown, Steam Engineer, with R. B. Brown Co., Castine, Me., also with Geo. H. Barrus Co., Cons. Eng., Boston, Mass.; Res. Box 75,
- Castine, Mc.
 Philip Meserve Hayden, Teacher, Columbia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 430 W. 119th St., New York, N. Y.
 *Alfred Roscoe Maxwell.
 Thornton Anthony Mills, Clergyman, Church of Christian Union, Rockford, 11
- III.
- Charles Tabor Pierce, Town Clerk and Treasurer, Hardwick, Vt. Lawrence Marsden Price, Instructor, Univ.
- of Missouri, Columbia, Mo.; Res. 14 Allen Pl., Columbia, Mo. Harry Adam Schildge, Electrician, Pros-pect St., S. Manchester, Ct.

- George Berry Chase, Teller, Nat'l White River Bank, Bethel, Vt.; Res. Bethel, Vt.
- *Alvar Warren Clark, d. June 17, 1915. John William Clifford, Cost Accountant, with Apsley Rubber Co., Hudson, Mass.;

- John William Clifford, Cost Accountant, with Apsley Rubber Co., Hudson, Mass.
 Res. 25 Central St., Hudson, Mass.
 James Currier Clough, with Alonzo El-liott & Co., 814 Elm St., Manchester, N. H.; Res. 8 Harrison St., Manches-ter, N. H.
 Elmer Morey Druley, 1106 Swan St., Parkersburg, W. Va.
 Irvin Harris Farr, Physician, 179 Chest-nut St., Holyoke, Mass.
 Oscar Edmund Forrest, Electrical En-gineer, with Wiring Supplies Dept., General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 517 Brandywine Ave., Sche-nectady, N. Y.
 Sherburne Hill, Asst. Civil Engineer, with Pacific Mills, Lawrence, Mass.; Res. 2 Grove St., Lawrence, Mass.
 Leon Ryder Maxwell, Professor and Di-rector of School of Music, Newcomb College, Tulane University, New Or-leans, La.; Res. 1537 Octavia St., New Orleans, La.
 Fred Atkins Moore, Clergyman, Pastor Church of the Redeemer, (Univ.). Chi-
- Orleans, La. Pred Atkins Moore, Clergyman, Pastor Church of the Redeemer, (Univ.), Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 43 N. Robey St., Chicago, Ill. Melville Smith Munro, Asst. Professor, Tufts College, Mass.; Res. 101 Talbot Ave., Tufts College, Mass. Theodore White Norcross, Asst. Chief En-gineer, with Forest Service, Washing-ton, D. C.; Res. Elm St., Chevy Chase, Md.
- Md.
- Md. Henry Farnsworth Perkins, Mechanical Engineer, Pacific Mills, Worsted Dept., Lawrence, Mass.; Res. 46 Walnut Ave., Andover, Mass. Clarence Elmore Watkins, Merchant, with Watkins Brothers, Inc., South Manches-ter, Ct.; Res. South Manchester, Ct.

- Louis Chevalier, Engineer, with Stillman Delehanty Ferris Co., 26 Exchange Pl., Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 113 Duncan Ave., Jersey City, N. J. Ernest Dana Crockett, Traveling Sales-man, 49 Federal St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Dexter, Me. George Williard Gay, Wool Buyer, with American Felt Co., 100 Summer St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 71 Winter St., Norwood, Mass. Harold Loring Gordon, Division Engin-eer, with Baltimore & Ohio R. R., New Castle Junction, Pa.; Res. 416 Euclid Ave., New Castle, Pa. George Nelson Nay, Lawyer, 188 Main St., Hudson Falls, N. Y.; Res. Hudson Falls, N. Y.; Res. Hudson

St., Hudson Falls, N. I.; MCB. LAUGHON Falls, N. Y. *Ernest L. Speirs, d. Oct. 5, 1905. Chester Emerson Taylor, Supervisor of Track, with Boston & Albany R. R., 369 South Station, Boston, Mass.; Res. 286 Chestnut St., Clinton, Mass.

1006

- Maurice Nathaniel Dustin, Draftsman, with C. M. & St. P. Ry., Valuation Dept., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 551 Capital Blvd., St. Paul, Minn. Alfred Vargrave Hall, Landscape Archi-tect and Engineer, with W. E. Har-ries & A. V. Hall, 71 Bay St., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 14 Langley Ave., Toronto, Ont.

- Ont.; Res. 14 Langley Ave., 1010ato, Ont. Henry Blake Hanscom, Asst. Supt., with Farr & Bailey Mfg. Co., Camden, N. J.; Res. Box 345, Camden, N. J. Norval Edmund Lamb, Telephone Engin-eer, with New York Telephone Engin-eer, with New York Telephone Co., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 95 N. Fitz Hugh St., Rochester, N. Y. Leslie Blaine Phillips, Banker, with Wor-cester Mechanics Savings Bank, 311 Main St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 174 Pleasant St., Worcester, Mass.; Caribou, Me.
- Richard C. Smith, Asst. Professor, Tufts College, Mass.; Res. 15 Warren St., W. Medford, Mass.

1907

- Charles Franklin Kingsbury Bean, Phy-sician, 42 Boston Ave., W. Medford, Mass.
- Bertrand Moody Clarke, Banker, with Old Colony Trust Co., 17 Court St., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 510 Main St., Wal-
- tham, Mass. Harold Woodard Derry, Contract Agent, with Pittsfield Electric Co., Pittsfield, Mass.; Res. 208 High St., Attleboro, Mass.

- Mass. Lester Sylvanus Flint, Student, I Queens-berry St., Boston, Mass. Frederick William Lewis, Dealer in Pro-visions, Flour and Grain, with F. D. Lewis Co., Bethlehem, N. H. Brnest Claffey Mulvey, Real Estate, with William E. and Ernest C. Mulvey Co., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 8 Ashland St., Worcester, Mass. Percy Durell Nason. Burgene Loseph Sullivan, Lawyer, 43 Tre-
- Bugene Joseph Sullivan, Lawyer, 43 Tre-mont St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 57 Hutchinson St., Winthrop, Mass.

1008

- 1908 George West Armstrong, Salesman, with Frick Co., 10 Fulton St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1 Davidson St., Dorchester, Mass. Warren Herbert Barnes, Banker, with Medford Trust Co., Medford, Mass. Gilbert Dixon Boyd, Efficiency Engineer, with American Tube & Stamping Co., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 1794 North Ave., Bridgeport, Ct. Elmer Arthur Burton, now called R. A. Burton, Mining Engineer, with Andes Exploration Co., Chanaral, Chile. Octavus Phillips Cohen, Civil Engineer, Union Pacinc Bildga., 1001, Omaha, Netb.; Res. care of F. L. Carrington, Northport, N. Y. Carlton Nudd Conner, Junior Engineer, U.S. Government Eng. Dept. at Large, 305 P. O. Bildg., Wheeling, W. Va. Charles Haskell Danforth, Associate, Washington University, Medical School, Scott and Euclid Aves., St. Louis, Mo. Harbert Ellsworth Howse, Civil Engin-eer, with St. Anthony Falls Water Power Co., 508 First St., So. Minneapolia, Minn. Ralph Waldo Emergon Hunt, Manager,

- Co., 508 First St., So. Minneapolis, Minn. Ralph Waldo Emerson Hunt, Manager, with Henry F. Miller and Sons Piano Co., 562 Congress St., Portland, Me.; Res. 35 Taylor St., Portland, Me. Clinton Joseph Masseck, Teacher, Wash-ington University, St. Louis, Mo. Zelotus Earl Riley, Salesman, with Library Bureau, 79 Westminster St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 101½ John St., Attleboro, Mass.
- Mass.

- Mass. Mass. Albright Rogers, Civil Engineer, with Coleman Du Pont Road, Inc., Georgetown, Del. Walter Lockwood Stevens, Manager, Waverly Garage, Waverly, Mass.; Res. 438 Trapelo Rd., Waverly, Mass. Charles Melville Upham, Chief Engineer, with Coleman DuPont Road, Inc., Bureau of Inspection, DuPont Bldg., Room 964, Wilmington, Del.; Res. 1318 Shallcross Ave., Wilmington, Del.

1000

- Kersey Fell Coe, Manager, with Standard Oil Co. of New York, Otaru, Japan. Frederick Arthur Cronin, Receiving Teller, with People's National Bank, 114 Dudley St., Roxbury, Mass.; Res. 80 Hutchins St., Boston, Grove Hall Sta-
- Hutchins St., Boston, Grove Hall Sta-tion, Mass. Leonard Illiman Lamb, with R. F. Sim-mons Co., Attleboro, Mass.; Res. 197 S. Main St., Attleboro, Mass. Edwin Morey, Secretary and Superintend-ent, with E. J. Flather Mig. Co., Nashua, N. H.; Res. 116 Concord St., Nashua, N. H.; Charles Andrew Robinson, Mechanical En-gineer, with Pacific Mills, Lawrence, Mass.; Res. 6B Forest St., Lawrence, Mass.
- Mass.
- Vincent Henry Sheeby, Real Estate and Insurance, 204 Washington St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 401 Broad St., East Wey-mouth, Mass.
- Mass.; Res. 401 Broad St., Last Wey-mouth, Mass. Albert Warren Stearns, Physician, 520 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. Billerica, Mass. Leon Joseph Young, Superintendent, with Sayle's Bleacheries, Saylesville, R. I.

- Richard Congdon Allen, Salesman, with Standard Engineering Co., Waterbury, Ct.; Res. 387 Willow St., Waterbury, with ĆŁ.

- Ct.; Res. 387 Willow St., Waterbury, Ct.;
 Hubert Evelyn Bray, Student, Harvard University Graduate School, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 123 College Ave., W. Somerville, Mass.
 Charles Dunn Cushing, Salesman, with Penn. Electrical Engineering Co., Scranton, Pa.; Res. 214 Traders National Bank Bidg., Scranton, Pa.
 Charles Ernest Dustin, Mechanical Engineer, Gobierno del Ecuador, Guayaquil ferrocaril al Curary, Pelito, So. America; Perm Add. Methuen, Mass.
 Robert Edes Kimball, Officer Ordnance Dept., U. S., care of Adjutant General, U. S. A., Washington, D. C.; Res. Ft. Hancock, N. J. and 107 W. 43d St., New York, N. Y.
 Theodore Barry Parker, Fruit Grower, Brookfield, Mass.
 Leon Reagan, Correspondence Clerk in Order Dept, with Geo. E. Keith Co., Executive Bidg., Campello, Brockton, Mass.
 William Andrew Sargent. Master. Fax Mass. Re ton, Mass.
- ton, Mass. William Andrew Sargent, Master, Fay School, Southboro, Mass.; Res. Ply-mouth, N. H. Winthrop Lodge Wales, Engineer, Stone & Webster Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 11 Danville St., W. Roxbury, Mass. George Rice Woods, Teacher, Holbrook School, Ossining, N. Y.; Res. Fleet St, Portmouth, N. H.

- Wolstan Elliot Browne, Structural Engin-er, with Stone & Webster Co., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 228 Washington St., Abington, Mass.

- with Stone & Webster Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 228 Washington St., Abington, Mass.
 Joseph Brickley Dunn, Teacher, Mechanics Aris High School, Boston, Mass.; Res. 7 Mt. Vernon St., Dorchester, Mass.
 Charles Gott, Instructor, Harvard University, Warren House, Harvard University, Warren House, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 145 Larch Rd., Cambridge, Mass.
 George Laird Hall, Asst. Engineer, Bureau of Sanitary Engineering, Maryland State Dept, of Health, 16 W. Saratoga St., Baltimore, Md.; Res. 167 College Ave., W. Somerville, Mass.
 John Edgar Libby, Journalist, with Lewiston Daily Sun, Lewiston, Me.; Res. 83 Hampshire St., Auburn, Me.
 Joseph Frederick Thiele Mann, Salesman, with Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., 165 Broadway, Room 2213, New York, N. Y.; Res. 7 Wilson St., Glen Rock, N. J.
 William Joseph McKanna, Chemist, with Carpenter Morton Co., 77-70 Sudbury St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 112 Locust St., Winthrop, Mass.
 Hodlis Gilman Monson, Dentist, Odd Fellows Block, Woodfords, Me.; Res. 560 Forrest Ave., Portland, Me.
 Walton Hooker Nason, Civil Engineer, with Morgan Engineering Co., Dayton, O.; Res. Billerica, Mass.
 Rudolphe Eleclemeyer Rowland, Eastern Sales Mgr., with Lamb Engine Co., 30

Church St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 109 Christie St., Ridgefield Park, N. J. rederick Algernon Wilmot, (Init. by Harvard), Clergyman, W. Somerville Universalist Church, W. Somerville, Mass.; Res. Madison Ave., W. Somer-ville, Mass. Frederick

1913

- Arthur Julius Anderson, Asst. Engineer, with Factory Mutual Fire Insurance Co., 31 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 58 Howard St., Waltham, Mass.
- Howard St., Waltham, Mass. Louis Haywood Carter, Superintendent, Ashepoo Fertilizer Works, The Ameri-can Agricultural Chemical Co., Charles-ton, S. C.; Res. 61 Middle St., E. Wey-mouth, Mass. Robert Cochran Clifford, Manager, with Clifford, Black & Co., Inc., House Fur-nishers, 364-366 Main St., Malden Sq., Mass.; Res. 84 Irving St., Arlington, Mass.
- Mass.
- Conant Harris, Manager, d. *Nathan
- Sept. 23, 1916. William Vincent Killion, Acoustical Dept., with H. N. Johns Manville Co., Madi-son Ave., and 41st St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 139 Russell St., Malden,
- N. Y.; Res. 139 Russell St., Malden, Mass. Brett Arthur Morse, Salesman, with Chas. F. Morse Co., Marble and Gran-ite, 5 Spring St., Waterville, Me. 238 Main St., Waterville, Me. William Wallace Rose, Clergyman, Pastor, Church of the Redeemer, Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 532 West Ave., Bridgeport, Ct.
- Ct.
- Ct. Percy Godfrey Savage, Sales Chemist, Norton Co., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 276 W. Boylston St., Worcester, Mass. Keith Scott, Fruit Grower, Groton, Mass. Ernest Siegfried Swenson, Teacher, Polytechnic Preparatory School, 90 Liv-ingston St., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 47 Newbern Ave., Medford, Mass.

- John Harold Adams, Electrical Engineer; Res. 335 Paulison Ave., Passaic, N. J. Carleton Warren Ellma, Electrical Engin-eer, with General Electric Co., Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Home Address, S. Sud-bury, Mass.
- eer, with General Electric Co., Scannet, N. Y.; Home Address, S. Sudbury, Mass.
 Carl Emerson, Electrical Engineer, with Thos. A. Stewart Co., 69 Pearl St., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 69 Girard Ave., Hartford, Ct.; Res. 69 Girard Ave., Hartford, Ct.
 Frank Bates Fairbanks, Sales Engineer, with Westinghouse Elec. & Mig. Co., East Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 817 Rebecca Ave., Wilkinsburg, Pa.; Home Address, 125 Pennington Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Herbert Baincroft Goff, Mig. Jeweler, with Moore Bros., Attleboro, Mass.; Res. 141 S. Main St., Attleboro, Mass.; Res. 141 S. Main St., Attleboro, Mass.
 William Davis Henderson, Civil Engineer, with Meed Morrison Mfg. Co., E. Boston, Mass.; Res. 95 Ossipee Rd., W. Somerville, Mass.
 David Edward Henry, Teacher, Country Day School, Newton, Mass.; Res. 44 Harvest St., Dorchester, Mass.
 Paul Osborne Huntington, Asst. Superintendent, with H. M. Sawyer & Son, E. Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 141 Foster St., Brighton, Mass.
 Philip Cushing Shate, Weigher, with Dyke,

.

Shute Co., 152 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Accord, Mass. Joseph Andrew Tosi, Structural Engin-eer, with E. J. Cross Co., 82 Foster St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. Box. 32, Sta. A, Worcester, Mass.

1014

- 1914 Frederick Sylvester Cosgrove, Teacher, Norwood High School, Norwood, Mass.; Res. 87 Otis St., Medford, Mass. James Leatherbee Faden, Electrical En-gineer with, F. T. Ley Co., Inc., 490 Main St., Springfield, Mass.; Bes. 18 Pleasant St., Waltham, Mass. Joseph Allen French, Electrical Engin-eer, with N. Y., N. H. & H. R. R., Harlem River Branch; Res. Harlem Y. M. C. A., 5 W. 125th St., New York, N. Y.; Perm. Address, 49 Pleasant St., Waltham, Mass. Alired Webster Hayward, Structural En-gineer, with Stone & Webster Co., Bos-ton, Mass.; Res. 5 Windom St., W. Somerville, Mass. Newell Willard Rogers, Salesman, with Mercer Automobile Agency, 38 Colum-bus Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 1246 Commonwealth Ave., Brookline, Mass. Josiah B. Rutter, Electrical Engineer, with F. T. Ley Co., Inc., 499 Main St., Springfield, Mass.; Res. Wiltham, Mass. Harold Richards Savage, Plant Chemist.

- Springneau, Mass.
 Harold Richards Savage, Plant Chemist, Cochran Chemical Co., Everett, Mass.; Res. 15 Lapham St., Medford, Mass.
 John Bryden Street, Salesman, with Vac-uum Oil Co., 4 South State St., Concord, N. H.; Res. 229 Main St., Medford, Mass.

1015

- John Bancroft Bisbee, Student, Divinity School, Tufts College, Mass.; Res. 107 Appleton St., Arlington Heights, Mass. William Gooch Brooks, Manager, Brooks Piano Co., 18 Boylston St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 7 Waldorf St., Dorchester Center, Mass. Ralph Dudley Harrington, Teacher, West-brook Seminary, Portland, Me.; Res. 36 Oak St., Somerville, Mass. Henry Stewart Leach, Listing Clerk, with Old Colony Trust Co., 17 Court St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 107 Thorndike St., Brookline, Mass. Arthur Winchester Morrison, Chemist; Res. 101 Magoun Ave., Medford, Mass. William Charles Schlotterbeck, Apprentice, Production Dept., The Locomobile Co. of America, Bridgeport, Ct. Ellsworth Baker Tolman, Municipal En-gineer, with City Engineer's Office, Municipal Bldg., New Bedford, Mass.; Res. 170 Sycamore St., New Bedford, Mass. Paul Barr Wagner, Mining Engineer. Mass
- Miami, Ariz.; Perm. Address, 30 Ken-more Pl., Brooklyn, N. Y.

1016

Carl Oscar Anderson, Insurance, with Travellers Insurance Co., Hartford, Ct.;

Res. 40 Village St., South Manchester,

- Res. 40 Village St., South Manchester, Ct.
 Ralph Upton Cross, Structural Engineer, with E. J. Cross Co., 82 Foster St., Worcester, Mass.; Res. 130 Burncoat St., Worcester, Mass.
 Theodore Henry Dewhirst, Student, Mid-dlebury College, Middlebury, Vt.; Res. Groveland, Mass.
 Herbert Moulton French, Reporter Spring-field Daily News, Springfield, Mass.; Res. 40 Pleasant St., Waltham, Mass.
 Arthur Douglas Hayes, Jr., Leather Mer-chant, with A. D. Hayes Co., 703 Main St., Waltham, Mass.; Res. 45 Welling-ton St., Waltham, Mass.
 Egbert William Ashford Jenkinson, Stu-dent, Andover Theological Seminary, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 63 Rawson Rd., Brookline, Mass.
 Norman Webster Morison, Representative Phoenix Life Ins. Co., 30 State St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 58 Raymond Ave., Somerville, Mass.
 Alexander Clifford Nixon, Jr., Chemist, The Solvay Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 34 Chandler Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Arthur Bryant Reed, Bond Salesman, with Merrill, Oldham & Co., 35 Congress St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 11 Nassau St., Booton. Mass.
 Robert Howard Stewart, with Cosmos
- St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 11 Nassau St., Boston, Mass. Robert Howard Stewart, with Cosmos Mills, Yarmouth, Nova Scotia; Perm. Add. N. Main St., Webster, Mass. Albert Walter Swenson, Teacher, The Ab-bott School, Farmington, Me.; Res. 47 Newbern Ave., Medford, Mass. Earle Snow Wilson, with Wilson Co., Hyannis, Mass.; Res. Hyannis, Mass.

1917

- Robert Sherman Lewis, care of Boundary Survey, Winton, Mass.; Res. 3316 Pleasant St., Washington, D. C.
 Carl Alphonso Marsh, Student; Res. 172 Western Ave., Bratileboro, Vt.
 Howard Bennett Peck, Student; Res. Bridgewater, Ct.
 Carroll Edward Scott, Student; Res. Farmington, N. H.
 Charles Ingram Stanton, Student; Res. 170 Reservoir Ave., Revere, Mass.
 Walter Prescott Sweet, Student; Res. 97 Orchard St., W. Somerville, Mass.
 Edward Andrus Terhune, Jr., Student; 54 Mellen St., Dorchester Center, Mass.

- Albert Jeffries Briggs, Student; Res. 133 Barnard Ave., Watertown, Mass. Alan Bailey Campbell, Student; Res. 66 Bowdoin Ave., Dorchester, Mass. Arthur Burrell Cooke, Student; Res. 10 Lexington Terrace, Waltham, Mass. James Gardner Geddes, Student; Res. 88 Munroe St., Somerville, Mass. William Carmichael Moodie, Student; Res. Jewett City. Ct. Trueman Greene Morison, Student; Res. 8 Billingham St., Somerville, Mass. Alfred Richard Nichols, Student; Res. 9 Wrentham St., Dorchester, Mass. Edward Howard Norton, Student; Res. North Westchester, Ct.

Richard Treet Harris, Student; Res. 4 Connecticut Ave., Norwalk, Ct. Brnest Lincoln Hayward, Student; Res. 5 Windom St., W. Somerville, Mass. Maynard Frothingham Lydiard, Student; Res. 108 Barker St., Hartford, Ct.

.

John MacAffee, Student; Woodstock, N. B. Earle Harvey MacLeod, Student; Res. ss Whitney St., Cliftondale, Mass. William Harvey Stiles, Student; Res. Sud-bury Center, Mass.

Digitized by Google

UNION CHAPTER

Union University, Schenectady, N. Y.

Established 1838; Inactive 1865-1868; Re-established 1869; 79 Classes; 742 Members.

1830

- *James M. Austin, Physician, d. Dec. 2, 1881. *Z
- Lawrence Beebee, Lawyer, d. 1868.
- *Hiram Bennett, Lawyer. *Austin Blair, Lawyer and Governor, d. Aug. 6, 1894. *George Bugbee, Farmer, d. 1888. *James Fenner Chamberlain, Lawyer, d.
- 1804.
- *Watter Chipman, Farmer, d. 1890. *William H. Cole. *Ephraim De Yoe, Clergyman, d. Feb. 22, 1899.
- *John Dubois, Clergyman, d. Apr. 7, 1884. *James Dubuar, Clergyman, d. Dec. 6,
- 1886.
- *Thomas L. Farrington, Clergyman, d. 1875. *George Crosby Finch, Physician, d. Mar.
- 28, 1856. *James Pinkerton Fisher, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 30, 1865. *Anthony C. Fonda, Civil Engineer and Teacher.
- *David Brainard Hall, Clergyman, d. May
- 1, 1889. *Horace Henry Hopkins, Clergyman, d.

- July 23, 1843. George W. Huston, Farmer, d. 1842. George Washington Kretsinger, Lawyer. Henry Martin Lane, Printer. William Morris Leggett, Clergyman, d. 1842.
- *William Fairfield Lockwood, Clergyman, d. April 1, 1883. *William R. McChesney, Clergyman, d.
- 1847.
- Wilson McClellan, Lawyer, d. *Hugh
- 1896. *Peter Arthur McMartin, Clergyman, d. Mar. 13, 1896. *Lawrence Mersereau, Teacher, d. Mar. 28,
- 1886.
- *Thomas C. Miller, Merchant. *Charles Merritt Morehouse, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 20, 1896. *John Wood Nelson, Lawyer, d. 1857. *William Patton, d. 1867. *David Jefferson Pratt, (Init. by Williams),

- Teacher, d. 1890. *Henry K. Raymond, Teacher. *Joseph Rosekrans, Clergyman, d. June 19, 1863.

- ^{1863.}
 ^{1863.}
 ¹⁸Andrew Ross, Lawyer, d. May 1, 1847.
 ⁹Jacob Sand, Teacher, d. Mar. 8, 1888.
 ⁹Issac Ackley Saxton, Real Estate, d. Mar. 4, 1884.
 ⁴Henry M. Selmser, Clergyman, d. 1854.
 ⁵John McAllister Stevenson, Insurance, d. Sant 8, 2876.

- Sept. 8, 1872. *Robert Stickney. George Thompson, Lawyer, d. 1886. *Eldert T. Van Alstyne, Farmer. •John Van Santvoord, Lawyer, d. Jan. 13,
- 1803.

- *Ambrose Wager, Lawyer, d. June 6, 1883. *Francis J. Warner, Clergyman, d. 1863. *Henry Welles, Lawyer, d. 1851. *Samuel Taggart Wells, Clergyman, d. May
- 29, 1896. *Abraham Teator Young, Clergyman, d. 1893.

- *William Alexander, Lawyer. *John Boyd Allen, Clergyman, d. Dec. 1, 1893. *Wunam Allen, Merchant. *Charles Anderson, Clergyman, d. Jan. 4,
- 1000.
- *George Bartlett, Lawyer, d. 1870. *William C. Benedict, Physician, d. 1896. *John Herman Bird, Physician, d. Mar. 3,
- 1871. •Peter Hewins Burghardt, Government Clerk, d. 1889. *Michael Prine Cavert, Teacher, d. Nov.
- 20, 1898. *Demetrius Montcalm Chadsey, Lawyer, d.
- Jan. 7, 1897. *Edward W. Champlin, Clergyman, d.
- 1845. *Darwin Chichester, Clergyman, d. Jan. 11, 1876. *William Chauncey Child, Clergyman, d.
- 1876.
- *George Washington Clarke, Teacher, d. Sept. 15, 1908. *Adam Craig, Clergyman, d. 1900. *Uberto Crandall, d. 1844. *Caleb Brown Crumb, Lawyer, d. Mar. 31,

- 1886.
- *Sherman Eddy, Physician.
- *James Fanning, Teacher, d. Mar. 9, 1863. *Robert Fuller, Physician, d. May 9, 1894. *George A. Gates, Lawyer, d. Jan. 20, 1886.
- *Emery C. Greene, Clergyman, d. May 10, 1843
- *Solomon P. Heath, Lawyer, d. Aug. 10, 1883.
- Benjamin Myer Heermans, Court Official, d. Dec. 7, 1872.
 Thomas Morey Hodgman, Clergyman, d.
- 1001.

- *James E. Houston, Planter, d. 1852. *James Hoyt, Clergyman, d. Dec. 16, 1866. *Zerah Taylor Hoyt, Clergyman, d. Aug. 29, 190
- *Amos Girard Hull, Lawyer, d. May 7, 1808.
- *James H. Jansen, Lawyer. *Wynkoop Kiersted, Merchant and Farmer, d. Sept. 22, 1890. Thales Lindsley, Civil Engineer, d. Feb.
- *Thales 24, 1885.
- 24, 1885. Cyrus Lyon, Teacher. *Archibald McMartin, Lawyer, d. 1848. *James Hooker Magoffin, Clergyman, d. Nov. 17, 1883. *Giles Manwaring, Clergyman, d. Mar. 13,
- 1852.
 - Digitized by Google

- *James Pierre Morange, Lawyer, d. Jan. 14, 1847. *Jarvis Rogers Mowbray, Physician, d.
- 1883. William King Platt, Clergyman, d. Oct.
- 30, 1880. •Erastus Ripley, Teacher, d. Feb. 21, 1870. •Ambrose Spencer Rogers, Teacher, d. Feb. 20, 1882.
- *Lyman Sewall, Clergyman, d. Feb. 28, 1846.
- *James E. Small, Farmer, d. 1881. *William Riley Smith, Lawyer, d. July 17.
- 1864. *Ansel E. Stevens, Manufacturer, d. 1889. *Judson Burr Stoddard, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- Jutton But Control of Co

- 1004. *John P. Wallace, Physician, d. 1849. *Robert D. Watson, Lawyer. *Hiram Wheeler, Clergyman, d. Jan. 26, 1884.
- *Madison Young, Lawyer, d. 1873.

- *James Frederick Calkins, Clergyman, d. Nov. 7, 1893. *Timothy Conklin. •James Henry Cook, Lawyer, d. July 19,
- 1880.
- *Jonathan Copeland, Clergyman, d. Dec. 8, 1800.
- *Augustus Woodruff Cowles, College Pres-ident, d. Mar. 15, 1913. *Beebe D. Crary, Civil Engineer, d. Aug.
- *Jon Kirby Davis, Clvin Engineeri, d. 1874.
 *John Kirby Davis, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Dec. 17, 1890.
 *William E. Eacker, Farmer, d. 1888.
 *James Elimendorf, Lawyer, d. 1851.
 *John Gardner, Clergyman, d. Oct. 20, 000.

- 1881.

- Walter Gunn, Missionary, d. 1851. •John S. Hannay, d. 1842. •Horace Hendee, Clergyman. •Lewis Sylvester Hough, Teacher, d. Feb. 13, 1893.
 William Kelley. Physician, d. 1854.
 *Joshua Kennedy. Clergyman.
 *Saurin Eliot Lane, Clergyman, d. Nov.

- 25. 1004
- *Joseph Oakley Nodyne, Lawyer, d. Aug. 18, 1808.
- *Perry G. Parker, Lawyer, d. Dec. 25, 1870.

- *Charles Richards, Clergyman, d. 1800. *Iohn Rosenberg. Clergyman, d. 1858. *Cyrus Smith, Clergyman, d. Sept. 16, 1844.
- *Cornelius W. Stoothoff, Physician, d. 1855.

- *Iames H. Storrs, Lawyer, d. 1882. *Thomas C. Strong, Clergyman. d. 1890. *David Taylor, Lawyer and Judge, d. Apr. 4. 1801
- *Beniamin Welles, Clergyman, d. June 23, 1887
- *Archibald Wieting. Merchant, d. 1895. *Abraham E. Williams, Lawyer.

1842

Gorham Beals, Physician, d. 1848.
 Duncan Campbell, Civil Engineer, d. May 6, 1890.

- *John Watson Cary, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 28, 1875. *James Dow, Nacher, d. Apr. 3, 1873. *Thomas Fraser, Clergyman, d. Oct. 25,
- Alfred Augustus Gilbert, Clergyman and Teacher, d. 1886.
 *Seymour C. Harris, Lawyer, d. 1852.
 *Christopher Ives.
 *Pelatiah Jakeway, Lawyer, d. Oct. 28,
- 1000.
- *Rufus King, Lawyer, d. Apr. 16, 1899. *David Calderwood Lyon, Clergyman, d.
- May 10, 1888. *Stephen Mattoon, Clergyman and College
- President, d. Aug. 15, 1885. *George De Graw Moore, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- 13, 1891. *Peter Spraker Nellis, Clergyman, d. Oct.
- 14, 1901. *Porter Brown Parrey, Clergyman, d. May 18, 1886.
- *Aaron Potter, Merchant, d. 1873. *William Alexander Righter, Lawyer, d.
- Oct. 13, 1896. Peter M. Rightmeyer, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 23, 1803. *Henry Martyn Robertson, Clergyman, d. May 19, 1899. *William Schenck Robertson, Missionary,
- d. June 25, 1881. •George Hornell Thacher, Manufacturer,
- Octoger Holmen Thather, Mathiacturer, d. June 25, 1881.
 *Otis H. Waldo, Lawyer and Railroad President, d. Oct. 30, 1874.
 *Frederick S. Wood, Teacher.
 *John Woodbridge, Clergyman, d. July
- 5, 1909. Philander Dickinson Young, Clergyman, d. June 6, 1899.

1843

- Cyrus Guffin, Lawyer, (Init. by Williams), d. 1872.
 Ephraim C. Hall, d. about 1846.
 Silas S. Harmon, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Dec. 3, 1883.
 Moses S. Ingersoll, Clergyman, d. 1850.
 John G. McChesney, Lawyer, d. 1871.
 William Stevenson McLaren, Clergyman, d. 1891.

- John Enders Mann, (Init. by Williams), Lawyer and Judge, d. May 1, 1898. Joel Miller.
- *John Jermain Porter, Clergyman, d. Sept. 7, 1901. *Elijah Priest, d. Dec. 31, 1842. *Rodman Hazard Robinson, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 19, 1886. *Tarrant Sibley, (Init. by Williams), Phy-sician, d. Feb. 2, 1895. *Benjamin B. Smith, Bookseller, d. Oct.
- 28, 1885. *Joseph N. Wightman, Lawyer.

- *John P. Chadbourne, *Charles Davis, Lawyer, d. 1891. *Samuel H. Furman, Merchant. *William Colegrave Kenyon, Teacher, d.
- June 7, 1867. *Oscar F. Knoz, Lawyer, d. 1895. *Abiather N. McChesney, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 9, 1894.
 Daniel Creighton McVean, Clergyman, d. Sept. 7, 1867.
 John Root Miller, Clergyman, d. Nov. 3,
- 1860.

*Israel H. Northrop, Clergyman, d. 1902. *Samuel Spencer Stafford, Manufacturer,

d. Feb. 15, 1895. *John Vandervolgen, Clergyman, d. 1889.

1845

Stephen Bush, (Init. by Williams), Clergyman, d. July 15, 1895.

1846

*Jesse Andrews, Teacher, d. Mar. 15,

1874. *John Bannard, Clergyman, d. May 11,

1854.
Arie Banta, Lawyer, d. 1893.
Daniel R. Bigelow, Lawyer, d. Sept.,

1005. *George Watson Clark, Lawyer, d. May

10, 1877. •Alexander Dickson, Clergyman, d. Jan.

- 1, 1904. *Hiram Nichols Gates, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 7, 1901. *William T. Goodnough, Teacher, d. Aug.
- 7, 1891. *Elias Hand, Lawyer, d. 1850. *Francis Hendricks, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 5, 1890. *Stephen Marshall Ingalls, Lawyer, d.
- 1905. *Charles Jackson King, Merchant, d. Oct.
- 16, 1904. *William Milroy, Clergyman and Teacher,
- *Daniel C. Nichols, Lawyer, d. 1889.
 *John Wade Nott, Clergyman, d. Sept. 16,
- 1911. *Richard Osborne, Clergyman, d. Apr. 9,
- 1899. *Jeremiah Petrie, Clergyman, d. Nov. 26, 1010.

^{1010.}
Bradley Phillips, Real Estate, d. 1905.
Matthew J. Shoecraft, Lawyer, d. 1906.
Ransom Bethune Weich, Theological School Professor, d. June 29, 1890.
David P. Whedon, Lawyer, d. 1889.
Alonzo Morris Williams, Farmer, d. 1887.
Roswell A. Wyman, Lawyer, d. 1853.

1847

Henry Allen Austin, Clergyman, d. Nov. 30, 1871.
Samuel John Austin, Clergyman, d. Aug. 18, 1899.
Alfred Pomeroy Botsford, Clergyman (Re-tired), Woodbury, N. J.
Eli Clark Botsford, Clergyman, d. Dec. 10, 1860.

- 30, 1860. *Reuben L. Boynton, Teacher, d. 1847. *Warren G. Brown, Lawyer, d. Feb. 15,
- *William Calderwood, Missionary, d. May
- *Dintan Cameron, Lawyer, d. 1892. *Duncan E. Cameron, Lawyer, d. 1892. *John Carmichael, Farmer, d. 1902. *James Stevenson Cowper, Clergyman, d.

- 1863.

- 1863. *Aaroh Hale Cronkhite, Miner. *James Darrow, Lawyer, d. 1883. *Edward Dodge, Merchant, d. 1873. *Stephen Fradenburgh, Clergyman, d. 1868. *H. Woodruff Freeman, d. 1849. *George Furbeck, Theo. Student, d. Oct.
- William E. Hickcox, Lawyer.
 Joseph Washington Hunsicker, Lawyer.
- d. 1914.

- *Lauren Kellogg, Manufacturer, d. Oct. 1, 1853. •Nathaniel Baker Klink, Clergyman, d.
- May 13, 1895.
 Gulian Lansing, Missionary, d. 1893.
 Peter D. McNab, Clergyman (Retired), York, N. Y.
 Byron Miz, Artist.
 Charles Putnam, Clergyman, d. Feb. s, 1997.

- 1878.
 Charles M. Taliman, Lawyer.
 Samuel M. Tracy, Lawyer, d. 1877.
 David Tully, Clergyman, First Presby-terian Church, Modia, Pa.

1848

- *Ephraim R. Akin, Physician, d. 1864. •William Lyman Akin, Teacher, d. Dec.
- 29, 1894. *Thomas Eliakim Bliss, Clergyman, d.
- Thomas Binaming Oct., 1909.
 Cawrence L. Comfort, Clergyman, d. July 21, 1879.
 Jacob B. Decker, Lawyer, d. Apr., 1897.
 James Shaw Dobbin, Teacher, d. July 27, 1867.
 Teal Huntington, Clergyman, d. Aug. 13,

- 1854. •Joseph McCracken, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 19, 1905. *John A. McFarland, Teacher, d. Mar. 6,

- John A. MCFatana, Accuracy, J. 1888.
 J. Clemens Miller, Clergyman.
 *Charles C. Nott, Lawyer, Author and Judge, d. Mar. 6, 1916.
 *Robert Rogers, Teacher, d. Dec. 5, 1900.
 *Albert Y. Schermerhorn, Physician, d. 1990.
- *Nicholas Judson Seeley, Clergyman, d.
- Alchoias Judson Seeley, Ciergyman, u. Jan. 15, 1012.
 Amos H. Sill, Clergyman.
 James M. Smeallie, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Sept., 1868.
 William C. Somers, Clergyman, d. 1901.
 Lewis Tice, Physician, d. 1868.
 Wickes Smith Titus, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 22, 1910. *Joseph M. Wilkin, Lawyer, d. Oct. 19.
- 1001.

- *Henry Barnard Burr, Clergyman and Henry Barnard Burr, Clergyman and Teacher, d. 1887.
 Robert Cruikshank, Clergyman and Col-lege Professor, d. Dec. 9, 1901.
 John Edgar, Clergyman, d. 1880.
 Spencer Jared Fowler, College Profes-sor, d. Aug. 28, 1875.
 Robert Gray, Clergyman, d. 1889.
 Luther B. Hart, Clergyman, d. 1869.
 George Henry Hearman, Lawyer, d. 1906.
 Theodore Hyatt, Teacher, d. Dec. 31, 1880.

- Theoauxer
 John A. King, Lawyer.
 John A. Kinney, Merchant, d. 1862.
 Henry Axtell Lounsbury, Clergyman, d. Oct. 4, 1898.
 Merchusen, Missionary, d. Mar. 25,

- William J. Magill, Clergyman, d. 1855.
 William J. Magill, Clergyman, d. 1855.
 Abel Merchant, Retired, Farmer and Insurance, Nassau, N. Y.
 Nathaniel Merritt, (Init. by Hamilton).
 *Ransom R. Peck, Farmer.
 *Herman Perry, Teacher, d. 1876.
 *William Cary Phillips, Clergyman, d. 1803.
- *Gardner R. Scriven, Lawyer.
 - Digitized by Google

David Haven Thayer, Clergyman, (Init. by Williams), d. Sept. 19, 188s.
*James S. Warner.
*John Williams, Jr., Clergyman, d. 1861.

•

1850

- *Elizur Webster Beebe, Physician, d. 1898. *John C. Bishop, Lawyer. *Joseph Wales Buckland, Theological
- Theological *Joseph wates Duckland, Alcong. School Professor, d. Jan. 30, 1877. *Daniel J. Darrow, Editor, d. June 14,
- 1909. *Henry Gardiner, Civil Engineer, d. 1891. *Andrew Gordon, Missionary. *Edwin D. Helm, Physician and Dentist,
- *Royan D. assumption of the second second

- June 15, 1913. *Alexander McWilliam, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 11, 1912.
- 11, 1912. *George H. Mann, Lawyer. *William C. Rogers, Physician, d. 1850. *Stephen Searle, Clergyman, d. Jan. 9,
- 1885. •Silas Smith, Teacher, d. 1857. •Cornelius J. Vanderbilt, Capitalist, d. Apr.
- 2, 1882. *Robert Howard Wallace, Clergyman, d.
- 1868. *Joshua K. Yeakel, Student, d. 1850.
 - 1851
- Daniel Fort Akin, Farmer and Surveyor, Farmington, Minn. *Luman B. Chamberlain, Clergyman, d.
- 1868.
- William Currie, Clergyman, d. 1862.
- William Currie, Clergyman, d. 1862.
 Jacob Fry, Clergyman, Lutheran Theological Seminary, Philadelphia, Pa.
 George Marshall Howe, (Init. by Williams), Physician, d. Sept. 16, 1882.
 Charles Montgomery Livingston, Clergyman, d. July 6, 1000.
 *Andrew McIntyre, Clergyman, d. Mar. 16, 1010.

- 1010.

- 1910. Ambrose C. Spicer, d. Sept., 1904. James Howell Vail, Lawyer. Charles Stuart Vedder, Clergyman, Pastor Emeritus, Huguenot Church, Charleston, S. C. S. C. S. C.
- *Franklin Day Wright, Lawyer, d. 1906.

1852

- *Edward L. Bailey, Clergyman, d. about 1870. Robert Hood. Lawyer and Civil Engin-
- eer, Cedarville, O. *George Marshall, Clergyman, d. Feb. 37,
- B61.
 John Joseph Parker Ostrander, Dentist, d. Nov. 21, 1888.
 Washington Irving Pond, Insurance, d.
- Jan. 25, 1010. *Carlos Swift, Clergyman. *John J. Thompson, Lawyer.

1853

- *John Gibson, Clergyman, d. Mar. 8, 1868. *John Goodwin Gray, Lawyer, d. 1873. *John Harper, Clergyman, d. Feb. 19, 1908.

- *William J. Johnston, Clergyman, d. 1875. *Abraham Gulian Lansing, Clergyman, d. Sept. 8, 1887. *James C. Laverty, Clergyman, d. Jan. 20,
- 1887. *James P. McArthur, Clergyman, d. Apr, 15, 1850. Charles C. Miller, Beekeeper, Marengo,
- III.
- *John Hargnett Miller, Lawyer, d. about

- John Hargnett Miller, Lawyer, d. about 1865.
 George W. Righter, Farmer, Abrams, Pa. Andrew Jackson Rodman, Physician, 127 West 4th St. Delavan, Wis.
 *Hiram Scofield, Lawyer, d. 1006.
 *Peter Smeallie, Teacher, d. Feb. 4, 1867.
 *Alvah Traver, Lawyer, d. Sept. 23, 1896.
 *William Clarke Whitford, College Presi-dent, d. May 21, 1003.
 *Albert Woodcock, (Init. by Wesleyan), Lawyer, d. June 15, 1894.

1854

- Ormanzo Allen, Lawyer, d. Jan. 17, 1902.
 John James Cameron, Clergyman and Teacher, d. May 15, 1862.
 Orlow W. Chapman, U. S. Solicitor General, d. Jan. 19, 1890.
 John Cromlish, Clergyman, d. 1902.
 Amos Russell Cornwell, Teacher, d. 1893.
 Peter Rensselaer Furbeck, Physician, d. 1902.

- *Philip Furbeck, Clergyman, d. July 23,

- 1899. •Wolcott Noble Griswold, Physician. •Nathaniel Palmer Henderson, Broker. •Nathaniel Palmer, Clergyman, d. N *John Leslie Kehoe, Clergyman, d. Nov.

- John Lesue Acnoc, Ciccyman, C. 1987.
 8, 1876.
 Prosper M. Miller, Teacher, d. 1887.
 Edwin Hiram Peterson, Lawyer, d. 1902.
 Heman H. Pierce, Sailor.
 Andrew J. Southwick, Lawyer, d. Nov.
- 2, 1855. *Philo G. Valentine, College Professor, d. Dec. 22, 1884.

1855

- *Alexander Adair, Clergyman, d. Sept. ##, ' 1900. *Henry Dean Burlingame, Lawyer. *Frederick Augustus Chase, Teacher, d.

- Apr. 3, 1904. *Joseph L. Clark, Clergyman, d. 1896. *William Henry Essex. *William Wallace Kirby, Real Estate, d.
- Oct 14, 1901. *Alfred Milmine, Lawyer. *Henry B. Thayer, Clergyman, d. 1894. *Adam A. Van Vranken, Student, d. Aug.

- 4, 1854. *Edward Augustus Warriner, Clergyman, d. Apr. 15, 1908. *Warren Wilkie, d. Feb. 16, 1879. *Wiliam Lindsey Wilson, Clergyman, d. 1862.
- *Thomas C. Woodward.

1856

- •Harlow Bowman, (Init. by Hamilton). •Columbus Comforth, Clergyman, (Init. by Colby). d. Feb. 10, 1883. •William G. Donnan, Lawyer and Banker,
- d. Dec. 4, 1908 **Frederick Wilson Flint**, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Clergyman, 2019 W. Washington St., Los Angeles, Cal.

26Ì

- *Alexander Hadden, Physician, d. Mar. 16,
- 1912. •George Washington Hough, College Pro-fessor, d. Jan. 1, 1909. •Seaman Asahel Knapp, Government
- Official, d. Apr. 1, 1911. *Thomas LaMonte, Clergyman, d. Apr. 7,
- 1916. *Wellington LaMonte, Teacher, d. Dec.
- 20, 1883. *Andrew Jackson Lang, Teacher, (Init.
- by Colby), d. Aug. 22, 1870.

- Edward Brown Allen, Clergyman, (Init. by Hamilton), d. July 5, 1900.
 Charles Henry Chapman, d. 1857.
 Elhanan Winchester Davis, Hotel Pro-
- *Rihanan Witchester Davis, Hotel Fro-prietor.
 *Robert Denniston.
 *Peter Walter Emens, (Init. by Hamil-ton), Clergyman and Physician.
 *John Bean Emmes, Lawyer.
 *John Bernando Freeman, Lawyer.
 *Jesse M. Holmes, Lawyer, d. 1870.
 *Joseph Burwell McChesney, Teacher, d. Feb 2, 1072.

- Feb. 25, 1912. *Adiel S. Morse, Contractor, d. July 5,
- 1868.
- •Marcus Porter Norton, Lawyer. Daniel Warren Richardson, (Init. by Amherst), Clergyman, Box 73, Middletown, Mass.
- *Chester Cook Thorne, Clergyman, d. June 9, 1913. *George Edwin Tomlinson, Clergyman, d.
- 1876.
- *Horace Thomas S. Tupper, Teacher, d. 1862. *Roswell Dan Valentine, Physician, d.
- July 10, 1897. *James Wilkinson, Lawyer, d. July 29,
- 1880.
- *Albert Lewis York, Clergyman, d. 1905.

1848

- *Sidney Rodgers Burnap, Physician, d.
- Sept. 3, 1901. Henry Anson Buttz, Retired, Theological School President, Madison, N. J. *Joseph B. Graham, Merchant, d. Jan. 13,
- 1010.
- Henry L. Harter, Publisher's Agent, d. Sept. 11, 1909. Lemuel Tomlinson Heritage, Banker, d.
- Jan., 1913. *Don Alonzo Hulett, Lawyer, d. Aug. 13,
- 1907. •Isaac Henry Kirby, Lawyer, d. 1862. •Alexander Bullions McClellan. •Frederick William Pike, Student, (Init. by

- Frederick William Pike, Student, (1nit. by Amherst). d. Nov. 19, 1859.
 Thomas Alexander Sanson, Gardener and Fruit Raiser, d. Sept. 20, 1902.
 Francis Visscher Van Vranken, Clergy-man, Leeds, N. Y.
 Oscar F. Whitford, Civil Engineer, d.
- 1006.

1859

- Adoniram Judson Blakely, Farmer and Stock Raiser, Grinnell, Ia. *Sheldon Edgerton Blakely, Merchant, d.
- Dec. 10, 1909.

- *John Pawling Buckley, Teacher, d. 1862. *John Hubbell Carter, Farmer, d. Feb.
- Junian Edwin Carter, Lawyer, 1022 N. 9th St., St. Joseph, Mo.; 8th St., St. Joseph, Mo. 9Philip King Gleed, Lawyer, d. June 29,
- 1897.

- 1897. *David Herron, Clergyman, d. 1862. Hiram Cyrus Johns, Lawyer, d. 1894. Adam Walter Miller, d. Feb. 7, 1860. *William Henry Silvernail, Lawyer, d. Feb.
- 27, 1901. Norman Leslie Snow, Physician, d. Dec.
- 19, 1885. Simeon Montgomery Thorp, Lawyer, d. 1863. Henry Luke Warner, Capitalist.

1860

- *Edwin Reuben Beach, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- ^{13, 1915.} *John Peek Burt, Lawyer, d. Feb. 22, 1915.
- *Joshua Tilden Butts. *Josiah Gould Everts, Theological Student,
- d. May 23, 1863 •Weston Flint, Librarian, d. Apr. 6, 1906. •William Hudson Pitt, Professor, d. July 12, 1909. *William Pitt Willis.

1861

- *John Henry Becker, Lawyer, d. May 26,
- *Collins Blakely, Druggist, d. Feb. 26, 1016.
- *Monmouth Henry Close, Teacher, d. Dec.
- 9, 1904. John Milton Hartwell, Broker, d. 1867. *Ethan Allen Ives. •Hiram Leonard Marvin, Civil Engineer,

- David Starrett Morgan, Civil Engineer, d. Oct. 24, 1901.
 David Starrett Morgan, Clergyman, (Init. by Amherst), d. Jan. 10, 1879.
 Thomas Jones Thorp.
 Benjamin Albertson Willis, Lawyer, d. Oct. 14, 1886.

1862

- •Charles Morehouse Carter. •George Washington Fitch, Record Searcher.
- *James William Johnston, Clergyman, d. 1898.
- David Nichols Lewis, Clergyman, d. Aug. , 1899. enry Earle Ogden, Physician, d. Aug.
- Henry Earle Ogden, Physician, d. Aug. 31, 1884. *John Stevenson Smart, Editor, d. Sept.
- *Charles Styer, Physician, d. July 6, 1896.
 *Samuel Yeoman, Farmer, d. Jan. 9, 1897.
 *John D. Young, Physician, d. Jan. 6, 1902.

1863

- *Anthony Watson Atwood, Lawyer and
- Editor. George Arnold Beattie, Clergyman, 398 Spring St., Atlanta, Ga. Daniel Bosworth.
- *James Yates, Merchant, d. Aug. 23, 1908.

• 1

263

*Anson Darwin Fessenden, Manufacturer, d. 1007.

1865

- Edmund Tomlinson Davis, Official Ste-nographer, City Magistrate's Court, New York, N. Y.; Res. 212 Fernwood Ave., Upper Montclair, N. J. John Valentine Griswold, Clergyman, East Las Verges, N. M.; Res. 671 15th St., San Diego, Cal.

x 868

*Laurens Tillon Shuler, Editor, d. Jan. 6, 1895.

1860

*Egbert Charles Lawrence, Clergyman, d.

June 10, 1916. *Clark Leal McCracken, Clergyman, d. June 29, 1899. *John McFadden, Merchant, d. June 24,

1915

Edward McKee, Clergyman, Fairview, O.

1870

- *Henry Basson, Jr., Missionary. George Frederick Genung, Clergyman, Brooklyn Baptist Church, Brooklyn, Ct. John Franklin Genung, Professor, Amherst College, Amherst, Mass. Archibald Lyboldt, Physician, 280 W. 127th St., New York, N. Y. Alexander McLachlan, Clergyman, Clays-, wille. Pa.

- ville, Pa. Ibert Dart Peake, Lawyer, Mem. & C. N. Peake, Walton, N. Y. Albert Mem. A. D.

1871

- *Almon Gordon Bardin, Insurance, d. Oct.
- William Dexter Bullock, Civil Engineer, City of Providence, City Hall, Provi-dence, R. I.; Res. 76 Keene St., Provi-dence, R. I.; Res. 76 Keene St., Provi-
- *Asa Leroy Rogers, Manufacturer, d. May
- 1, 1900. James Caedmon Shelland, Clergyman, (re-tired), 1167 N. Chalsworth St., St. Paul,

1872

*Jasper Calvin Gates, Lawyer, d. Jan. 8, 1016.

- *Daniel Scott Lamont, Railroad President and Secretary of War, d. July 20, 1905. William Ballentine McMechan, Real Es-tate, 32 National Reserve Bank Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.

1873

- *Andrew Buchanan, Bridge Contractor, d.
- Nov. 20, 1913. William Danforth Hulett, Merchant, Rut-land, Vt. •William Frederick Rost, Musician, d.
- June, 1907. *Charles Ten Broeck, Farmer, d. June 24,
- *George Van Buren, Ranchman.

*Joseph Harrison Wright, Clergyman, d. Mar. 20, 1889.

1874

- James Taylor Hoyt, Lawyer, Pulaski, N. Y.
- N. Y. *William Leonard Jackson, Civil Engin-
- William Leonard Jackson, Civit Engin-eer, d. 1893.
 *Henry Webster Lawrence, Physician, d. Jan. 15, 1880.
 James M. Lewis, Jr., Editor and Publisher, Kansas Graphic, Kingsley, Kan.
 *Patrick Henry McDermott, Clergyman, d.

- *Patrice rieury _____ Dec. 13, 1911. Robert A. McDuffie, Lawyer, 303 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 239 W. 133d St., New York, N. Y. *Charles Calvin Pratt. *George Marcius Viall, Farmer, d. July 20,
- *George Byron White, Lawyer, d. Mar.
- 18, 1908. *Henry Clifford Wilcox, Civil Engineer, d. Feb. 27, 1882.

1875

- Ferdinand Julius Ballart, Civil Engineer, d. Oct. 8, 1886.
 James Nelson Gowenlock, Civil Engineer, Rollington House, Red Lynch, England.
 Louis Oppenheim, Real Estate, 10 E. 130th St., New York, N. Y.
 George Spencer Pierson, Civil Engineer, 122 E. Lovell St., Kalamazoo, Mich.

1876

- Frank Mason Comstock, Professor, Case School of Applied Science, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2085 Cornell Rd., Cleveland, O. •Joseph_Reuben Davis, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- Joseph Reuben Davis, Clergyman, d. Jan. 15, 1884.
 Homer Greene, Lawyer, Honesdale, Pa. William Henry Holt, Manufacturer of Steam Engines, with American and Brit-ish Mfg. Co., Charles and Cross Sts., Providence, R. I.; Res. 152 Prospect St., Providence, R. I.
 William Olin Landreth, Consulting En-gineer and Professor, Union College, Schenectady, N. Y.
 *Eben Seward Lawrence, Physician, d. Sept. 0, 1008.

- *Eben Seward Lawrence, Physician, d. Sept. 9, 1908. John Fraser Lockwood, Physician and Manufacturer, Mem. Baker & Lock-wood Mfg. Co., 7th and Wyandotte Sts., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 2642 Benton Blvd., Kansas City, Mo. •Daniel James Robertson, Clergyman, d. Oct. 26, 1889. Clarence Page Townsley, Brigadier Gen-eral U. S. Army, Ex-commandant U. S. Military Academy, West Point, N. Y.

1877

- Spencer Madison Adsit, Clergyman, Voorheesville, N. Y.
 Clarence Ellis Akin, Lawyer, Mem. Akin & Kcenan, 7 Keenan Bidg., Troy, N. Y.; Res. Johnsonville, N. Y.
 Edwin Crawford Baird, Civil Engineer; Res. 851 N. Broadway, Dayton, O.
 Lucius Everett Hawley, Private Tutor, 6948 Prospect Ave., Ben Avon, Pa.

Digitized by Google

- Lewis Cass, Lawyer, (Init. by Colgate), 50 State St., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 152 Elm St., Albany, N. Y. *Hugh Humphrey DeYermand, Merchant,
- d. July 13, 1913.

Charles Hodge Blaine, Merchant, 1 City Square, Taunton, Mass.; Res. 141 High St., Taunton, Mass. Louis Jackson Davids, Civil Engineer (Re-tired), 2004 E. 27th St., Oakland, Cal. James Gilbert Weeden, Farmer, d. 1892. Edward Payson White, Lawyer, Mem. White, Babcock & Means, 927 Marine Bank Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 866 Lafayette Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

1880

- 1880
 Wilber Entrican Anderson, Civil Engineer, Assistant Engineer, with D. & H. C. Co., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 325 Washington Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Frederick August Ballart, Collector of Antiques, 357 S. Salina St., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Robert Judson Landon, Lawyer, 123 State St., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 740 Union St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 David Muhlfelder, Lawyer, Mem. Muhlfelder & Illich, 78 State St., Albany, N. Y.
 Frederick Titsworth Rogers, Physician, 117 Broad St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 35 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 35 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 36 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 37 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 36 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 36 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 37 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 36 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 37 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 38 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 38 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 38 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 39 Parkis Ave., Providence, R. I.; Res. 30 Parkis Ave., Provide

1881

Alexander V. Campbell, Lawyer, 80 Maiden Lane, New York, N. Y.; Res. 54 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y. *Ripley Shurtleff Lyon, Banker, d. Aug.

Frank Willard Moore, Manufacturer, with Potsdam Lumber Co., Potsdam, N. Y.

•Herbert Henry Taylor, "Lawyer, d. Nov. 30, 1902. •William Maxwell White, Physician, d.

Dec. 20, 1005. Irving W. Wiswall, Lawyer, Ballston Spa., N. Y.

1882

*Albert Edward Carmichael, Student, d.

Albert Edward Carmichael, Student, d. June 23, 1882.
Lewis Augustus Coffin, Physician, 327 W. 70th St., New York, N. Y. James R. Fairgieve, Teacher, Superin-tendent of Schools, Fulton, N. Y.
Wilson H. Van Buren, with Wheeler Reese Lumber Co., Graham, Wash. John Sunderlin Van Vechten, Physician, Chateaugay, N. Y.
Frederick Daniel Van Wagenen, Lawyer, d. Feb. 3, 1914.
Edward Charles Whitmyer, Justice Su-

d. Feb. 3, 1914. Edward Charles Whitmyer, Justice Su-

preme Court, 1 S. Church St., Schenectady, N. Y.

1883

- James Cook Hemphill, Mechanical Draughtsman, with C. B. Cottrell & Sons Co., Westerley, R. I. *Lemuel Gardner Lloyd, Bookkeeper, d.
- Dec. 3, 1890.

1884

- *Zenas Clark, Teacher, d. Aug., 1898.
 William Alonzo Moore, Retired, 317 W. 86th St., New York, N. Y.
 Bugene Augustus Hoffman Tays, Min-ing Engineer, Mgr. Cia Minera Occi-dental Mexicana, San Blas Sinaloa, Mex.

1885

- *Marcus Clyde Allen, (Init. by Colgate),
- Marcus Ciyde Allen, (Int. by Colgate), d. Jan. 20, 1910.
 William Curtis Mills, Judge, 37 Kings-boro Ave., Gloversville, N. Y.
 William Harlow Munsell, Insurance, Gen-eral Agent, with Fidelity & Casualty Company, 402-410 Ellicott Sq., Buffalo, N. Y.: Res. 128 Livingston St., Buf-falo, N. Y.: Res. Pickede Civil Engineer
- falo, N. Y.
 William Harlan Richards, Civil Engineer, Park Department, City of New York, Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y.; Res. 4260 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
 George Finley Sprague, Investments, with Irrigated Lands Co., Twin Falls, Id.
 *Robert James Wands, Oyster Planter.

1886

- Gustave Sylvan Dorwin, Real Estate and Loans, 334 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. Westbury, N. Y. *Wilbur Fisk Lamont, Physician, d. Aug.
- 1912
- 1, 1912. William Pierce Landon, Lawver, 305 Lin-coln Way, Rochelle, Ill.; Res. 514 Lin-coln Way, Rochelle, Ill. Fred Nelson Moulton, Principal Washing-ton Academy, Salem, N. Y. Frederick Stephen Randall, Lawyer, Thies-sen Blk., Lewiston, Id.: Res. 326 Pros-nect Awa, Lawiston, Id.
- pect Ave., Lewiston, Id.

1887

*William Mark Campbell, Manufacturer, d. 1000.

- George Lovell Flanders, Lawyer, with De-partment of Agriculture, State Canitol, Albany, N. Y.; Res. N. Chatham, N. Y. George Warren Furbeck, Clergyman, Re-formed Church of America, Altamont, N. Y.
- Y.

- N. Y. William Franklin Huyck, Lawyer, LeRoy, N. Y. Irving Peake Johnson, Professor, Sea-bury Divinity School, Fairbault, Minn. Nelson Manning Redfield, Lawyer, 838 Prudential Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. The Markeen, Buffalo, N. Y. William Isaac Sweet, Clergyman, Pitts-field, N. H.

1888

*James Edward Brennan, Physician, d. 1000.



William Logan Kennedy, Stock Broker, 53 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 143 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y. *James Ezra Smith, Physician, d. Aug.

- James Ezra Smith, Physician, d. Aug. 15, 1906.
 Martin Putnam Swart, Merchant, with H. S. Barney & Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 811 Union St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Edwin Henry Winans, Lawyer, 47 S. Fitz-bugh St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 85 Bel-mont St., Rochester, N. Y.

1880

George William Fairgrieve, Teacher, Pub-lic School, Bantam, Ct.

Charles Henry Flangan, CL.
Charles Henry Flangan, 024 West End Ave., New York, N. Y.
Max Muller Smith, Physician, d. 1900.
Jesse Baker Snow, 640 Diamond Ave., Woodhaven, N. Y.

1801

- John Wells Burr, Lawyer, 23 E. State St., Gloversville, N. Y.
 Richard Waldron Church, last known ad-dress, Riverside, Cal.
 Charles Fiske, Jr., Civil Engineer, 3001 Leeward Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 William Alexander McDonald, Lawyer, Masonic Bldg., Gloversville, N. Y.; Res. 43 Kingston Ave., Gloversville, N. Y.

- 1802

- *George Henry Furbeck, Physician, d. Jan. 28, 1015. Alexander Orr, Manager, with Glovers-ville Water Works, Gloversville, N. Y.; Res. 63 Fox St., Gloversville, N. Y. William Gerald Roberts, Printer, with Ex-celsior Printing Co., North Adams, Mare

Celsior Frinting Co., Mass. Frank Whipple, Engineer, City Engineer's Office, Gloversville, N. Y. Homer Ignatius Brickerhoff Williama, Teacher, last known address, 56 E. Patric St., Frederic, Md.

1893

Russell Heacock Bellows, Teacher, North

- Russell Heacock Bellows, Teacher, North Grosvenor Dale, Et. George Morse Paul Bowns, Catholic Priest, (Init. by Syracuse), last known address, 354 3d St., Troy, N. Y. Edward Martin Burke, Lawyer, 14 Broad St., Westerley, R. I.; Res. 65 Cross St., Westerley, R. I.; Mesterley, R. I. James W. Burke, Real Estate, 37 Gran-ite St., Westerley, R. I. John Leroy Van Valkenburg, Physician, 1210 Columbus Memorial Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 7 N. Homan Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1894

- Ashley Jason Braman, Advertising, Secretary and Correspondent, with N. W. Ayres & Son, 300 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 5405 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Sidney Thompson Braman, Secretary, Pt. Jervis Chamber of Commerce, 30 Jersey Ave., Port Jervis, N. Y.; Res. 17 Broom St., Pt. Jervis, N. Y.
 Milton Albert Crandall, Contractor and Builder, 27 Elm St., Westerley, R. I.

- William James Van Auken, Clerk, with Am. Locomotive Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 1406 Union St., Schenec-tady, N. Y. *Joseph Newton White, Business, d. Sept.
- 28, 1904.

1895

- Alphonso Dix Bissell, Lawyer, 5830 Alder St., Pittsburg, Pa. Isaac Harby, Contractor, Mem. Harby, Abrons & Melins, Inc., 30 E. 42d St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 223 Lefferts Ave., Richmond Hill, N. Y. Bartholomew Howard, last known address, Lopin. Mo.

- Bartholomew Howard, last known address, Joplin, Mo.
 Merton Ross Skinner, Physician, Church St., LeRoy, N. Y.
 Scott Winfield Skinner, Jr., Lawyer, 5 Main St., LeRoy, N. Y.; Res. 8 Church St., LeRoy, N. Y.
 *Armon Spencer, Broker, d, Jan. as,
- Arimon Spearce, Broker, d. Jan. 23, 1913.
 William Willis Stewart, Farmer and Stock Breeder, East View Farm, Linwood, N. Y.
 *George Calhoun Westcott, d. 1887.
 Thomas V. Yanney, 169 E. 37th St., Portland, Ore.

1896

- Herbert Frederick Briggs, Police Judge, City Hall, Fresno, Cal.; Res. 736 Mile-biella Ave., Fresno, Cal.
 Roy Irvine Landon, Secretary, 22 Grove Hill, New Britain, Ct.; Res. 73 Hart St, New Britain, Ct.
 Howard Mallery, Bridge Engineer, with Syracuse Engineering Co., 124 Rosen-bloom Bldg., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 125 Palmer Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Ward James Renwick, Physician and Sur-geon, 102 Goff St, Auburn, Me.
 *Richard Burton Rowe, U. S. Geological Survey, d. May 26, 1902.
 Allen Tillapaugh, Assistant Superintend-ent, Newaygo Portland Cement Co., Newaygo, Mich.; Sec.

1807

- Alanson D. Burlingame, Dryden, N. Y. Howard Rutsen Furbeck, Clergyman, Anandale, N. J.
- Howard Rutsen Furbeck, Clergyman, Anandale, N. J. Harvey J. Hemstreet, Civil Engineer, with Dept. of Highways, New York State, 423 Cutler Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 110 Stout St., Rochester, N. Y. Frank G. Kelsey, Lawyer, Williamstown, N.Y.
- *Joseph Alan O'Neill, Army Surgeon, d.
- Jan. 24, 1905. Earl Alonzo Wilson, Retired, Vice-Pres. McCurdy Miller Electrical Fixture Co., 209 Van Nuys Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 815 Amorosa Pl., Venice, Cal. Albert Clarke Wyckoff, Clergyman, Spring Valley, N. Y.

- Royal A. Avery, Teacher, North High School, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 1046 Lan-caster Ave., Syracuse, N. Y. Alden Ferris Bookhout, Elec. Engr., with Canadian General Electric Co., Peter-boro, Ont.; Res. 297 Maitland Ave., Peterboro, Ont.

- John Henry Gutmann, Physician, 223 State St., Albany, N. Y.
 George Algernon Holcombe, Lawyer, 220 Garden St., Hartford, Ct.
 Harvey Romaine Hover, Real Estate and Insurance, last known address, 81 Main St., Flushing, N. Y.
 ^eHomer Nellis, Student, d. July 13, 1806.
 Robert Lee Skinner, Dentist, 33 Main St., LeRoy, N. Y.; Res. 19 Church St., Le-Roy, N. Y.; Res. 19 Church St., Le-Roy, N. Y.; Res. 95 Troup St., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 95 Troup St., Rochester, N. Y.
 Ernest Swartout Washburne, Manager, with Cluett, Peabody Co., Jay St., Tov, N. Y.; Res. 2 Warren Ave., Troy, N. Y.
 William J. Whipple, Teacher, Penfield, N. Y.

- Snyder Gage, Teacher, 13½ Overlook Pl., Newburgh, N. Y.
 William Myron Guernsey, Physician.
 Cornelius Wygant Lockwood, Teacher, Stuyvesant High School, 345 E. 15th St., New York, N. Y.
 Weeley Reuben Nellis, Clerk, LeRoy, N. Y.

- Wesley Reusel N. Y. Dix Webster Noel, Lawyer, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y. Clayton Adam⁹ Snyder, Teacher, Super-intendent Wenonah Military Academy, Wenonah, N. J.

1000

- Willard Dayton Brown, Clergyman, 35 Hamilton Ave., Passaic, N. J.
 Walker Miller Gage, Clergyman, 17 Main Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Herman Bullock Jones, Commercial, with Advance Vending Co., 237 E. 45th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 6 Hudson Ave., Ridgefield Park, N. J.
 Eugene Martin Sanders, Principal, Public School, #5, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 195 Lancaster St., Albany, N. Y.

1001

- Roy Edwin Argersinger, Electrical Engin-eer, with Stone & Webster Engineering Corporation, 147 Milk St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 181 Parker St., Newton Centre, Mass. Harold Chamberlayne Fiske, Army Officer, 2111 Farmers Bank Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. Iroquois Apts., Pittsburg, Pa.

- Pa. Leopold Minkin, Lawyer, 30-31 DeGraff Bldg, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 581 Morris St., Albany, N. Y. John George Schumacher, Jr., last known address, 1411 Orange St., Syracuse, N. Y. Edwin James Travers, Clergyman, Mill-port, O.

1003

- *Solomon Leon Bahny, Student, d. June
- 7, 1900. James Emmet Finegan, Lawyer, Mem. Finegan & Bolles, 154 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 221 Ainslie St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Neilson Campbell Hannay, Professor

.

Acadia University, Wolfville, Nova Scotia_

- Scotia. Everett Turner Mallery, Structural Steel, with Syracuse Bridge Co., Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. Chaumont, N. Y. John J. Marquette. Fraser Metzger, Clergyman, Randolph, Vt.

1003

- John Albert Bolles, Lawyer, Mem. Fine-gan & Bolles, 154 Nassau St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 135 Hamilton PL, New York, N. Y. Frank H. Daly, Lawyer, Peekskill, N. Y. Ray Frederick Finch, Salesman, Roscoe, N. Y.
- Aluminum Company of America, Oliver Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. Oakmont, Norman Clerk, with merica. Oliver Pa.
- Bing, Fitsburg, FL; Kei. Chaimont, Pa.
 Arthur Holley, last known address, Pineville, N. Y.
 Lewis Tiffany Hunt, Lawyer, with Jos. P. Coughlin, 100 State St. Albany, N. Y.; Res. 158 Hudson Ave., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 158 Hudson Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Henry Arthur Pearce, Clergyman, 66 First Ave., Bay Shore, N. Y.
 Edward Holland Rider, Supt. of Schools, Canastota, N. Y.
 Bert William Roy, Medical Missionary, Ranipettai, Madras Pres. India.
 Gordon Emmons Van Loon, Teacher, Terns High School, Highland Park, Mich.
 George Walrath, Physician, Mariner's Harbor, Staten Island, N. Y.

1904

- *Arthur Lee Benning, Student, d. Feb.

- *Arthur Lee Benning, Student, d. Feb. 15, 1903.
 William Gideon Closson, Civil Engineer, with City of New York, 50 Court St. Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1061 E. toth St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Seymour Handy, Teacher, Oswego High School, Oswego, N. Y.; Res. 183 E. 7th St., Oswego, N. Y.; Res. 183 E. 7th St., Oswego, N. Y.; Res. 183 F. Henry Joseph Langlois, Civil Engineer, City Bldg., Plattsburg, N. Y.; Res. 16 Stetson Ave., Plattsburg, N. Y.
 John Fay Punam, Accountant, with Mil-waukee Citizens' Bureau of Municipal Efficiency, 1318 First Natl. Bk. Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 48 Elmont Ave., Port Chester, N. Y.

- Clarence Stillman Arms, Civil Engineer, with John Roebling & Sons, Roebling, N. J.
 Carl John Bromley, last known address, Penn Yan, N. Y.
 Brnest Judson Ellenwood, Lawyer, Mem. Stern & Gotthold, 60 Wall St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 34 Maple St., Brook-lyn, N. Y.
 Thomas Milton Holmes, Physician, Del-mar, N. Y.
 Rolland Barker Smith, Civil Engineer, with N. Y. State Engineer's: Barge Canal. Parker Bldg., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 1206 State St., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Frank Sperring Wheeler, Division Engin-eer, with Erie R. R., Michigan & Ex-

change Sts., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 1574 Delevan Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.

1006

- Charles Robert Clark, Naval Officer, U. S. Navy Department, Washington, D. C.; Res. Plattsburg, N. Y. Edward Stone Closson, Civil Engineer, City Engineer, Municipal Bildg., Mont-clair, N. J.; Res. 3 Claridge St., Mont-clair, N. J.; Clarence Raymond Darby, Electrical En-gineer, Toronto Electric Light Co., Ltd., 12 Adelaide St. E., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 81 Salem Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Hardware Merchant, 488 Main St., E., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 552 Harvard St., Rochester, N. Y.; James Elmer Gilmour, Merchandise Man-ager, with Northern Electric Co., Ltd., Baa Notre Dame St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 121 Shearer St., Montreal, Que.; Res. 121 Shearer St., Montreal, Que.; N.Y.

- Res. 121 Shearer St., Montreai, yuc. George Walter Hitt, Merchant, Unadila, N. Y. Leslie Gilbert Holleran, Civil Engineer, with Bronx Parkway Commission, 100 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. Scarsdale Ave., Tuckahoe, N. Y. Hugh Lodge Lamont, Merchant, Mem. Isaac Lamont & Son, Valatie, N. Y. Byron William Reed, Lawyer, 912 Old South Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 17 Oxford Ave., Belmont, Mass.

1907

- Louis Maynard Bryant, Assistant Post-master, LeRoy, N. Y.; Res. 6 Craigie St., LeRoy, N. Y. *William Rensellaer Furbeck, Student, d.

- William Rensellaer Furbeck, Student, d. Aug. 7, 1904.
 Eugene Watson Goff, Merchant, W. H. Goff & Son, 50 S. Catherine St., Plattsburg, N. Y.; Res. 22 S. Catherine St., Plattsburg, N. Y.
 George Maure, Jr., Draughtsman, last known address, 349 Pacific St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Lewis Stewart Parsons, Manager, El Mirasol, Santa Barbara, Cal.
 Everett Irving Rogers, Jr., Manufacturing Jeweler, Mem. Parlos Bros. & Rogers, 7 Beverley St., Providence, R. I.; Res. 361 Lloyd Ave., Providence, R. I.

1008

- Willis David Curtiss, Real Estate and Insurance, Sodus, N. Y.
 Arthur Edgar Davies, Lawyer, Parker Bldg., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 501 Lenox Rd., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Howard William Kitchin, Radiographer, Petty Officer U. S. Navy, Radio Labor-atory, Bureau of Standards, Washington, D. C.; Res. 32 Rugby Rd., Schenectady, N. Y.
 Edwin Louis LaCrosse, Teacher, School for the Deaf, Colorado Springs, Col.; Res. 1024 N. Weber St., Colorado Springs, Col.
- he _____ 1024 Iv ~~. Col.
- Res. 1024 N. WEDER SL, Colorado Springs, Col. Robert Elmore McNamara, Inspector, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. Tenaffy, N. J. Broyklyn, N. Y.; Res. Tenaffy, N. J. Raymond Edwin Snow, Civil Engineer, with Springfield Water Dept., Muni-cipal Bldg., Springfield, Mass.; Res. 47 Summer Terrace, Springfield, Mass.

Martin Henry Weyrauch, Editorial Staff, Brooklyn Daily Eagle, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 1036 E. 10th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Earl Wellington Wiley, Teacher, P. O. 357, Toshomingo, Okla.

1000

- John Joseph McCornick, Jr., Engineer, with N. Y. Telephone Co., State and Park Sts., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 179 Warren St., Albany, N. Y.; Howard Sylvester Parsona, Civil Engineer, Supt. County Engineer Dept., Erie County, 575 Ellicott Sq., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 2574 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y. George William Roosa, with Holophane Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. 483 Camp-bell St., Wilkinsburg, Pa. Arthur Jacob Streibert, Electric Co., Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Res. 610 Madison Ave., Albany, N. Y.

1910

- Harlan Haviland Grover, Electrical En-Harian Haviland Grover, Electrical Engineer, with General Electric Co., Syracuso, N. Y.; Res. Glens Falls, N. Y.
 Leo Bates Pearsail, Farmer, Sodus, N. Y.
 Alonzo Alden Pratt, Missionary, Kochoco, via. Canton, China.
 John King Wilbur, Student, d. 1909.

1911

- 1911 Anderson Allyn, Electrical Engineer, with New York Telephone Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. 24a New York Ave., Brook-lyn, N. Y. Franklin Josephus Bowman, Electrical En-gineer, with N. Y. Telephone Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. 18 Shanley Ave., Newark, N. J. Bugene David Fink, Teacher, Supervisor Manual Training, Schenectady Public Schools; Res. 33 Wendell Ave., Sche-nectady, N. Y. George Merchant Fowler, Engineer, N. Y. Telephone Co., 44 Church St., Bui-falo, N. Y.; Res. 81 Congress St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Rufus B. McConnell, Electrical Engineer, with Buffalo General Electric Co., Buf-falo, N. Y.; Res. 312 Jersey St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 323 Jersey St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 323 Jersey St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 312 Jersey St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Rufus B. Robinson, Instructor in Univ.

- Iaio, N. Y.; Res. 332 Jersey St., Buralo, N. Y.;
 Lloyd Nash Robinson, Instructor in Univ., of Calif., Berkeley, Cal.; Res. 2516 Virginia St., Berkeley, Cal.
 George Bellinger Weaver, Dealer in Motor Trucks, Weaver & Bolland, 1133 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.

1012

- Carl Entrican Anderson, Civil Engineer, with State Highway Office, Press Bldg., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. I Sprague Pl., Albany, N. Y.
 William Maser Beck, Electrical Engineer, with General Electric Co., Hotel Matz, Bluefield, W. Va.; Res. Kenmere, N. Y.
 Irving Forrest Hand, Gov't Service, U. S. Observatory, American Univ., Washing-ton, D. C.
 *Joseph Edward Hanigan, Contractor, d. 1015.

- William Andrews Hardenbergh, Civil En-gineer, Asst. Editor Municipal Journal,

Digitized by Google

- 50 Union Sq., New York, N. Y.; Res. 173 Sherman Ave., New York, N. Y. Walter John Mann, Business, 2352 3d Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 539 W. 155th St., New York, N. Y. Alexander Hamilton Robertson, Jr., Civil Engineer, with Public Service Commis-sion, New York, N. Y.; Res. 92 Gates Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.

Luther Glen Kerr, Farmer, Adams Basin, N. Y. Robert Francis La Barron, Graduate Stu-dent, Princeton Univ., Princeton, N. J. Howard Menand, Florist, Menands, N. Y. Harry Edward Mull, Hotel Business, with Hotel Alexandria, Los Angeles, Cal; Res. 1578 W 48th St., Los Angeles, Cal. Cal.

- Cal. Alfred Louis Oppenheim, Real Estate, 10 E. 130th St., New York, N. Y. John Atwood Royce, Electrical Engineer, with General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. D. U. House, Schenec-tady, N. Y. Arthur Ralph Wilson, Salesman, with Indi-ana Tract Soc., 521 E. 23d St., Indian-apolis, Ind.; Res. 3038 Paxton Rd., Cin-cinnati, O. cinnati, O.

1014

- William Augustine Farrell, Student, Manhattan College, New York, N. Y.; Res. 147 W. 93d St., New York, N. Y.
 Myron James Folensbee, Student, Rutgers College, New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. Schoharie, N. Y.
 Henry Herman Hitchcock, Salesman, Cambridge, N. Y.
 John Dalton James, Electrical Engineer, with Consolidated Car Heating Co., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 567 Myrtle Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Harry Merrill Johnson, Merchant, 151 Seneca St., Hornell, N. Y.
 Ralph Depew Morgan, Electrical Engineer, with Worthington & Sill Ins. Co., 15 W. Seneca St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 27 Vernon Pl., Buffalo, N. Y.

1915

- 1915
 Karl Engle Agan, Teacher, Glens Falls Academy, Glens Falls, N. Y.; Res. ao Chester St., Glens Falls, N. Y.
 Wesley Hinson Baldy, Civil Engineer, with Turner Const. Co., Buffalo, N. Y. Res. 108 Cleveland Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Charles Valentine Brewster, Engineer, with N. Y. C. R. R., Albany, N. Y.; Res. Scotia, N. Y.
 Fred Dales Cure, Merchant. Fred D. Cure & Co., Main St., Pine Hill, N. Y.
 Archibald Hastie Dick, Jr., Civil Engineer, with American Locomotive Co., 107-09 Avenada Rio Braneo, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil.
 Wesson Mosher Goodsell, Salesman, with U. S. Tire Co., 709 W. Broad St., Richmond, Va.; Res. 1721 Grove Ave., Richmond, Va.; Res. 1721 Grove Ave., Richmond, Va.; Res. 1731 Grove Ave., Richmond, Va.; Co., 1317 S. Hope St., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Lynde De Forest Hokerk, Manager,

- States Metals Co., Inc., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 553 Chenango St., Bing-hamton, N. Y. Ernest Baker Houghton, Insurance, Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Res. 28 Swan St., Schenectady, N. Y. Robert Atherton MacTaggart, Medical Stu-dent, Albany Medical College, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 427 Smith St., Schenectady, N. Y. Harry Benjamin Marvin, with General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Res. 476 W. 152d St., New York, N. Y. Merton Moore, Student, Univ. of Wiscon-sin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 4 Lawrence St., Potsdam, N. Y.

1016

- Ig16
 James Sheldon Butler, with Austin Co., 420 Newfield Bldg., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. St. Johnsville, N. Y.
 William Wallace Darrow, Art Student, West Side Y. M. C. A. New York, N. Y.; Res. Chatham, N. Y.
 George Edward DeRouville, City Engin-eer's Office, City Hall, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 320 Delaware Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Remington Lyman Embree, Asst. Secre-tary, Eastern District Y. M. C. A., Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 179 Marcy Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Karl Griffith Lovett, Salesman, with Wear-Ever Aluminum Co., 1004 Common-wealth Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 720 Market St., Camden, N. J.
 Raymond Arthur Newton, with General Electric Co., Schenectady, N. Y.; Rea. Sidney, N. Y.

1917

- 1917
 Charles Pattson Andrews, Law Student, Albany Law School, Albany, N. Y.; Res. 173 Circular St., Saratoga, N. Y.
 Henry Gustave Bahret, Student, Cornell Univ., Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. Violet Ave., Poughkeepsie, N. Y.
 Edward Carpenter Brandow, Student; Res. 188 Washington Ave., Albany, N. Y.
 Joseph Clark Buchanan, Student, Prince-ton Univ., Princeton, N. J.; Res. 664 Philadelphia Ave., Chambersburg, Pa.
 Russell Hemphill, Student, (Init. by Mid-dlebury); Res. 7 Cortlandt St., West-erly, R. I.
 Louis Mann, Student; Res. Tivoli, N. Y.
 Herbert Lasher, Student; Res. Tivoli, N. Y.
 Herbert S. Roberts, Student; Res. Moh-hawk Ave., Scotia, N. Y.
 Alfred Jacob Snell, Student, Alfred Univ., Alfred, N. Y.; Res. St. Johnsville, N. Y.
 Leon J. Walrath, Student; Res. St. Johnsville, N. Y.

- James Nelson Aken, Student; Res. Philmont, N. Y.
 Herbert Clark Blake, Student; Res. 830 River St., Troy, N. Y.
 Almond Crandall Brockway, Student; Res. Richfield Springs, N. Y.
 Orlyn Milton Collins, with Utica Gas & Elec. Co., Little Falls, N. Y.; Res. 322 S. William St., Little Falls, N. Y.

David Gardenier, Student; Res. Chatham, N. Y.
Julien Francis Gilmour, Student; Res. 37 De Kalb Ave., White Plains, N. Y.
William Logan Kennedy, Jr., Student; Res. 142 W. 74th St., New York, N. Y.
Floyd Egbert Reeves, with Eager Electric Co., Watertown, N. Y.; Res. 153 Winthrop St., Watertown, N. Y.
Fred G. Stebbins, Student; Res. Little Falls, N. Y.

1919

J. Howard Clark, Student; Res. Sidney, N. Y.

٩

:

- John Franklin Genung, Jr., Student; Res. 20 Spring St. Amherse, Mass. Alfred Sisson Ladd, Student; Res. 281 Locust St., Holyoke, Mass. Allin Wilbur Ladd, Student; Res. 281 Lo-cust St., Holyoke, Mass. Joseph Francis Manion, Student; Res. Ferndale, N. Y. Robert Wayne Raynsford, Student; Res. 41 Dove St., Albany, N. Y. Dewitt Smith Snell, Student; Res. 23 Kingsbury Ave., St. Johnsville, N. Y.

University of Washington, Seattle, Washington.

Established Dec. 9, 1910; 12 Classes; 107 Members.

1008

•

- Thomas Merle Askren, Attorney, Mem. Palmer & Askren, Lyon Building, Seat-tle, Wash.; Res. 4415 Woodland Pk. Ave., Seattle, Wash. Donald Skelton Birkett, Assistant Topog-rapher, with U. S. Geological Survey, Sacramento, Cal.; Res. 5008 Twelfth Ave., N. F., Seattle, Wash. George East Starr, Agent Life Ins., Amer-ican Bk. Bldg., Seattle, Wash. William Plumer Thompson, Chemist, with Pittsburg Testing Lab., 7th and Bedford Ave., Ben Avon, Pittsburg, Pa. Joseph Bertram Umpleby, Geologist U. S Geological Survey, Washington, D. C.; Res. 1336 Spring Rd., Washing-ton, D.C. 1909

1909

- Otto Johnson Albers, Attorney, Mem. of Albers & Allen, 1-2 Bush Building, Chehalis, Wash.; Res. 1500 First St., Chehalis, Wash. Herman Allen, Attorney, Member of Al-bers & Allen, 1-2 Bush Bidg, Chehalis, Wash.; Res. 850 Adams Ave., Chehalis, Wash.
- Wash. Wash. b Weller I.j
- Chamberlain, Joseph Merchant, 695 North Liberty St., Salem, Ore.

1010

- Clarence Myers Bates, Junior Structural Engineer, with Interstate Commerce Com., 731 Wells Fargo Bldg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 1139 Garfield Ave., Portland, Ore. Chester Garnet Raymond, Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Tacoma, Wash.

IOII

Joseph Abel Barto, Attorney, Deputy Pros. Atty. for King Co., Wash.; Res. 1ah Eighteenth Ave., Seattle, Wash. Arthur Clinton Campbell, Hotel Manager,

- Arthur Clinton Campbell, Hotel Manager, Chelan, Wash.
 Robert Damus, Life Insurance, with Na-tional Ins. Co., of Vt., 321 Burke Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1142 Fifteenth Ave., N., Seattle, Wash.
 Stewart Edwin Perry, Deputy County As-sessor, Pierce County Court House, Tacona, Wash.; Res. Puyallup, Wash.
 Walter William Stoll, Insurance Agent, White Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 1729 37th Ave., Seattle, Wash.
 John Summersett, Civil and Hydraulic En-gineer, with Idaho Gold & Radium Mining Co., Lenia, Id.

1013

Leo Bernard Baisden, Teacher, Broadway

- High School, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 6026 Twelfth Avc., N. E., Seattle, Wash. Ross Wilton Edminson, Mechanical Engin-eer, 1510 Marengo Ave., Pasadena, Cal. Andrew Reuben Hilen, Lawyer, Prosecut-ing Attorney, Skagit Co., Mt. Vernon, Wash.; Res. Mt. Vernon, Wash. Horace Lyman McCoy, Lawyer, 715 Ore-gonian Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 654 Hancock St., Portland, Ore.; Austin Gladstone Mansfield, Civil Engin-eer, with Chic., Mil. & St. Paul Ry., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 2415 Eldridge Ave., Bellingham, Wash. Leonard Gibson Taylor, Railroad, with Car Dept., Chic., Mil. & St. Paul Ry., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 616 S. Oakes St., Tacoma, Wash.
- St., Tacoma, Wash.

1913

Grover Scott Burford, Agriculturist, Pull-man, Wash.

- man, Wash. Newton Field, Civil Engineer, with Ebey Logging Co., Arlington, Wash. Irving Judson Foltz, Electrician, with Green Mountain Mining Co., Mokelumne, Cal.; Res. 412 North J. St., Tacoma, Wash.
- Carl Henry Getz, Professor, College of Commerce and Journalism, Ohio State
- University, Columbus, O. Pred Barclay Ellis Hamilton, Lawyer, 631 Lyon Building, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4225. Sixth Avenue, N. E., Seattle,
- 4225 Sixth Avenue, N. E., Seattie, Wash. ouis Karl Larsen, Manufacturer of Tents and Awnings, Member of I. M. Larsen & Sons, 806 A St., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 3102 N. 30th St., Tacoma, Louis
- Wasn. Charles McKinley, Student, Univ. of Wis-consin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1603 Jef-ferson St., Madison, Wis. Cedric Albert Martin, Junior; Res. P. O. Box 614, University Station, Seattle, Wash.
- Wash. John Chauncey Price, General Merchan-dise, Sifton, Wash. Alfred Horace Reed, Newspaper Reporter, with Billings Daily Journal, Billings, Mont. ; Res. 123 W. 30th Street, Bil-lings, Mont. Jeremiah Daniel Riordan, Assistant County Auditor, Kings County, Seattle, Wash. Elmer Lee Sugg, Attorney, Schofield Bldg., Vancouver, Wash.; Res. 600 E. 29th St., Vancouver, Wash.

1014

Thomas Coffin Barto, Rentals and Loans, with The Barto Co., Crown Bldg., Seat-tle, Wash.; Res. 128 Eighteenth Ave., Seattle, Wash. Scattle, Wash. Frederick Stanley Bennett, Sales Corre-

.

spondent, with The Aluminum Cooking Utensil Co., 603 Stock Exchange Bldg., Portland, Ore.; Res. 522 Irving St., Portland, Ore.
Allen Crede Bonebrake, Pharmacist, with Keller Bros. Drug Co., Skagway, Alaska; Res. Goldengate, Wash.
Grant Blaine Freer, Newspaperman, with Everett Daily Herald, Everett, Wash.; Res. 2224 Rockefeller Ave., Everett, Wash.

- Res. 2224 Wash. Charles Sumner Hurd, Lawyer, Mem. Hurd & Hurd, Hayton Bldg., Mt. Ver-non, Wash.; Res. 126 N. 6th St., Mt. Toria

- non, Wash.; Res. 126 N. oth St., Mt. Vernon, Wash. Arthur Freeman Janes, Highway Engin-eer, with Dept. of Public Works, 19th and Michigan Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 450 2d Ave., Detroit, Mich. John Dow Johnson, Mining Engineer, with Treadwell Mining Co., Treadwell, Alaska; Res. : Hobart, Ind. Wallace Alexander MacPherson, Manager, Sunrise Baker Co., 1107 K St., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 922 S. L St., Tacoma, Wash. Wash.
- Wash. John Emmet Murray, (Init. by Minne-sota), City Attorney, Chehalis, Wash. George Paul Neiman, Newspaper Man, Manager Oregon Bureau, Pacific News Service, Journal Blvd., Portland, Ore.; Res. 4504 16th Avenue, N. E. Seattle, Wash
- Res. 4504 16th Avenue, N. E. Seattle, Wash. Earle Pierre Rowley, 2012 Colby Ave., Everett, Wash. George Lewis Schwartz, Teaching Fel-low, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4907 11th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash. Robert Dakin Waterhouse, Deputy County Survey, Hall of Records, Los Angeles, Cal.

1915

- Francis Edwin Bash, Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 315 E. Mifflin St., Madison, Wis. John, Bovingdon, Teacher, Keio Univ.,
- Tokyo, Japan. Clyde Whitheld Brokaw, Student; Res. Stanwood, Wash. Waldo Emerson Burford, Newspaper Work,
- Stanwood, Wash.
 Waldo Emerson Burford, Newspaper Work, Skagway, Alaska.
 Peter Francis Derham, Railroad Construc-tion, with Bridge Engineer, O. S. L. R. R., Pocatello, Id.; Res. 425 W. Wyeth St., Pocatello, Id.; Res. 425 W.
 Frank Harrison, Asst., with Univ. of Washington, Seattle, Wash.; Res. Ben-ton City, Wash.
 Albert Leighton Howard, Farmer; Res. Bellevue, Wash.
 Albert Leighton Howard, Farmer; Res. Bellevue, Wash.
 Albert Leighton Howard, Farmer; Res. Bellevue, Wash.
 Ruben Emons Johnson, Engineer, with Fawcett Wagon Co., Tacoma, Wash.; Res. 805 N. File St., Tacoma, Wash.
 Edwin Oscar Leader, Student; Res. 633 Vancouver Ave., Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student; Res. 633 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student; Res. 634 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 635 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 636 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 637 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 638 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 639 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Elmer Winfield Leader, Student, Res. 630 Vancouver Avenue, Portland, Ore.
 Baller Clauge Terry. Astoria Blue Print Co., 460 Duane St., Astoria, Wash.; Res. 267 Filteenth St., Astoria, Wash.; Alf Christian Willard, Surveyor, with N. B. Ball, La Canner, Wash.; Res. Stan-wood, Wash.
 Jesse Arthur Younger, Grad. Mgr., Student

- Jesse Arthur Younger, Grad. Mgr., Student

Activities, University of Washington, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 5242 20th St., N. E., Seattle, Wash.

1016

- Myron Bowen Clinton, Piano Salesman, with Bush & Lane Piano Co., 1519 Third Ave., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 419 Seneca St., Seattle, Wash.
 William Lealie Epler, Insurance Agent, Bank and Trust Bldg., Twin Falls, Id. Dave Girdner, Real Estate, Box 410, Twin Falls, Id.
 Hubert Gridley Higgina, Seed Business, 614 Washington St., Vancouver, Wash.; Res. 414 West 11th St., Vancouver, Wash.

- Hubert Gridley Higgins, Seed Business, 614 Washington St., Vancouver, Wash.; Res. 414 West 11th St., Vancouver, Wash.
 Matthew William Hill, Student; Res. Les-ter, Wash.
 Raymond Corbin Hunt, Student; Res. R. F. D. 3, Box 181, North Yakima, Wash.
 James Everett McRae, University Book Store, Seattle, Wash.; Res. 4504 Six-teenth Ave., N. E. Seattle, Wash.
 Harold Neis Moore, Student; Res. 1815 Eighteenth Ave., Seattle, Wash.
 Howard James Perry, Reporter, Tacoma Tribure, Tacoma, Wash.; Res. Box 742, Auburn, Wash.
 Hollister Thompson Sprague, Student; Wash.; Res. 4504 16th Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash.
 Clark Alfred Squire, Student; Res. 4060 First Ave., N. E. Seattle, Wash.

1017

- John Middleton Adama, Civil Engineer; Res. 5041/2 W. Holley St., Bellingham, Wash.

- Res. 504¹/₂ W. Holley St., Bellingnam, Wash. Myers George Chapman; Res. Cedermere, Kirkland, Wash. John Frederic Davidson, Student; Res. 403 West Comstočk St., Seattle, Wash. Curtiss Richay Gilbert, Student; Res. F. D. 2, Box 26, North Yakima, Wash. Kenneth Churchill Goodall, Student; Res. 4504 róth Ave., N. E., Seattle, Wash. James Wesley Read, Student; Res. 813 Ridgewood Ave., Portland, Ore. Edward Benjamin Swanson, Student; Res. 833 South Sprague St., Tacoma, Wash. Frank Donlon Ward, Student; Res. 815 Ridgewood Ave., Portland, Ore. Edward Benjamin Swanson, Student; Res. 833 South Sprague St., Tacoma, Wash. Frank Donlon Ward, Student; Res. 2309 Warren Ave., Seattle, Wash. Harry Morton Wirt, Student; Res. R. F. D. 6, Box 180, North Yakima, Wash. Robert Allan Woodyard, Student; Res. Sunnyside, Wash. Clifford Allen Wright, Student; Res. Trin-ity Pl., Portland, Ore.

1018

- Raymond Wells Beil, Student, Res. 3015 South 11th St., Tacoma, Wash. Harry Joseph Benoit, Law Clerk, Chief Clerk Department of Commerce, Wash-ington, D. C.; Res. Twin Falls, Id. Sherman Ward Bushnell, Student; Res. 1220 Third Ave., N. Seattle, Wash. Fred Edward Conrad, Newspaperman, Pomeroy, Wash.; Res. 923 North Ains-worth St., Tacoma, Wash.

Willis Gregg Corbitt, Student; Res. 1009 North 42d St., Seattle, Wash.
Hugh McClung, Student, Washington State College, Pullman, Wash.; Res. Pomeroy, Wash.
William Stanley Riddle, Student and Playground Instructor; Res. 3144 Alki Ave., Seattle, Wash.
Wesley Kilmore Roberts, Student; Res. 10520 Longwood Drive, Chicago, Ill.
Mark George Shaw, Student; Res. 1631 Sixth Ave., Seattle, Wash.
Louis Stanton, Student; Res. 1610 Pacific Ave., Everett, Wash.
Max Carl Walske, Student; Res. Auburn, Wash.
William Henry Wirt, Student; Res. R. F.

William Henry Wirt, Student; Res. R. F. D. 6, Box 180, North Yakima, Wash.

1919

Anton Louis Nederlee, Student; Res. Bry-ant, Wash. Maurice William Patten, Student; Res. 1515 6th Ave. W., Seattle, Wash. Charles Lane Reynolds, Student; Res. 4308 Eastern Ave., Seattle, Wash. Wallace Armstrong Streng, Student; Res. 770 Multnomha St., Portland, Ore. Gearald Peter Summersett, Student; River-side, Chehalis, Wash. Benjamin Watson Tidball, Student; Res. 2519 Yen Street, Bellingham, Wash. Burton Jones Wheelon, Student; Res. 203 Lucerne Bldg., Tacoma, Wash. Sanford Adolph Wick, Student; Res. Ar-lington, Wash. Chester William John Wilson, Student; Res. Arlington, Wash.

WASHINGTON AND JEFFERSON CHAPTER

Washington and Jefferson College, Washington, Pa.

Established 1860; Disbanded 1869; 11 Classes; 80 Members.

1860

*Solomon Bell, Lawyer. *William Horatio Bell, Civil Engineer, d.

Nov. 2, 1862. Albert Dilworth, Clergyman. Hemet, Cal. *Robert Todd McMahan, Clergyman, d.

*James Watson Melvin, Clergyman, d. July, 1864.
 John Steele Paxton, Farmer (retired), 615 Tenbroeek St., Paris, Ill.

1861

William Caven Kuhn, Clergyman, Bell-wood, Pa.

wond, Pa. John Wilson Laughlin, Farmer (retired), 127 Walnut St., Barnesville, O. *Joseph Anderson Leyenberger, Mission-ary, d. March 14, 1866. *David Martin McClellan, Clergyman, d.

March 6, 1913.

1862

Albert Johnson Caldwell, Teacher, d. Mar. 18, 1894.
Stephen Allen Califf, Clergyman, R. F. D. 4, Ulster, Pa.
Stephen Pratt Gates, Clergyman, d. Mar.

- 27, 1896. *James Paterson McVicker, Physician, d.

Dec. 20, 1881. *James Gordon Sloan, Physician, d. Nov.

2, 1897. John Sumney, Physician.

1863

Hugh Wilson Boyd, Clergyman, d. June 12, 1860.
John J. Jordan, d. July 4, 1870.
Hugh Y. Leiper, Clergyman, 65 Hillside St. Asheville, N. C.
Samuel Thomas Robinson, Soldier, d. Oct.

17, 1862. *Thomas Harris Stewart, Physician, d.

April 22, 1912. *Hugh Weir, Soldier, d. July 5, 1863.

1864

George Fritz Baker, Farmer, R. F. D. 1, Christiana, Pa. James Potter Barron, Editor.

- *Augustine Breese, Farmer & Mechanic,

d. Nov. 1, 1011. *Robert Madison Brown, Clergyman, d. April 19, 1889. *Ebenezer Byram Caldwell, Clergyman,

- d. Dec. 20, 1887. *William Hugh Gill, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 11, 1904. Charles Knepper, Editor, d. April 3,
- 1903. •Robert Elder Sharp, Government Official,
- d. Jan. 13, 1876.
 *Alexander Scroggs Thompson, Clergy-man, d. Dec. 4, 1878.

Dickson Reynolds Waggoner, Physician & Surgeon, Stamford, Neb.

1865

- Ahaz Nicholas Alcott, Clergyman, d. Dec. 29, 1910.
 Patterson T. Caldwell, Manufacturer, d.
- June 9, 1912. *Charles Frederick William Cronemeyer,
- Clergyman, d. June 8, 1914. *Thomas Hindman, Lawyer, d. Jan. 10,
- 1901. Samuel Hunter McKown, Clergyman (re-tired), Gerrardstown, W. Va. Robert Philander Shaw, Clergyman, 2317 Sixth Ave., Tacoma, Wash.

1866

- John Anderson, Retired, 2870 West Lib-erty Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa. Samuel Miller Davis, Clergyman, 1926 N. 2d St., Harrisburg, Pa. Robert C. McPherson, Clergyman. William Jackson Myers, Contractor & In-surance, 234 N. 5th St., Decatur, Ind. John Douglas Shafer, Judge, Court House, Pittsburgh, Pa., Res. 3218 Perrysville Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa. eCharles Hume Smith, Credit man, d. Max. 1910.
- May, 1910. Robert Laird Stewart, Clergyman, 217 S. 1 St., Alhambra, Cal. Johnston Estep Walter, Clergyman (re-tired), West Newton, Pa. John Nesbit Wilson, Silver Miner, 3959 Danie Aug. Cleandard (Newton), 3959
- Payne Ave.; Cleveland, O.

1867

*James Lytton Black, Lawyer, d, about 1908

- *Bankhead Boyd, Clergyman, d. March⁹4,
- John Alexander Campbell, Banker, Pres. 1st. Natl. Bk., New Cumberland, W. Va. David Kennedy McKnight, Clergyman,
- David Kennedy MCKnight, Clergyman, Etna, Pa.
 Edmund Eusebius Riopel, Physician, 110 East Pleasant St., Springfield, Ohio.
 James Herron Scott, Insurance, 341 Fourth Ave., Pittsburgh, Pa., Res. 5470 Black St., E. End, Pittsburgh, Pa.
 *George Murray Templeton, Army Officer, d. May 4, 1870.

- James Edgar Stevenson Bell, Physician & Surgeon, 55 Harwood St., Pittsburgh, Рa.
- *Neville B. Craig Comingo, Clergyman, d. Aug. 22, 1888. *David Brainerd Fleming, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 27, 1804. *John McClellan French, Clergyman, d.
- Dec., 1899.

*Enoch South Gans, Teacher, d. Aug. 27,

*Enoch South Gans, Teacher, d. Aug. 27, 1886.
John Stuart Glendenning, Clergyman, 1310 N. Quincy St., Topeka, Kansas. John Alexander McKean, 354 E. Maiden St., Washington, Pa.
John Miton Oliver, Lawyer, Mem. Oliver & Mecartney, 137 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1528 W. Congress St., Chicago, Ill. inois.
*James Walker Scott, Student, d. Dec. 6, 1867.

1867. *David Madison Welday, Farmer, d. Oct.

24, 1910. *William Henry Welday, Farmer, d. Jan.

3, 1003. Joseph Dick Wilson, Clergyman, d. Nov. 26, 1873.

1860

Edward Gray Comingo, Lawyer, d. Mar. 22, 1884. Cassius Marcellus Clay Cozad, Mercantile

Cassius marcellus Clay Cosau, mercanne Agency. Silas Cooke, Clergyman, Auburndale, Fla. George O. Jones, Lawyer, 60 S. Main St., Washington, Pa., Res. 179 N. Main St., Washington, Pa.

- Andrew Steele Miller, Lawyer, 325 Frick Bidg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 139 Lin-coln Ave., Bellevue, Pa. *Jacob Kirk Pierce, Theological Student,
- d. June 24, 1871. *Elmer Poulson, School Principal, d. May
- 9, 1909.

1870

James Hunter Clark, Clergyman, last known address Minneapolis, Minn. *Griffith H. Humphrey, Lawyer, d. Nov.

- 16, 1906. Ibert Sidney Albert Leonard, Clergyman,
- Albert Sidney Leonard, Clergyman, Brighton, Ill. Wilbam Thomas McConnell, Clergy-man, Walton, Kans. Chester Paul Murray, Clergyman, 23 Earle Ave., Cleveland, O. George Franklin Sonner, Real Estate, 337 Lincoln Ave., Benton Harbor, Mich.

1871

William H. Hartzell, Clergyman (re-tired), 349 E. Beatt St., Washington, Pa.

WESLEYAN CHAPTER

Wesleyan University, Middletown, Ct.

Established Oct., 1850; Disbanded 1852; 6 Classes; 33 Members.

1851

Samuel Rogers Adams, Clergyman, d. Dec. 21, 1863.
 James Barchard Beckwith, Merchant (Retired), R. F. D. 2, Fremont, O.
 Ormando Nelson Brooks, Clergyman, d.

Feb. 17, 1867. *Albert Halsey Brown, Clergyman, d.

Nov. 7, 1893. *Cadford Mellen Dinsmore, Clergyman, d.

Nov. 4, 1894. *John Henry Gaylord, Clergyman, d. Juue

2, 1899. *Othniel Holmes, Clergyman, d. Nov. 18,

1899. *Elliot Judson Peck, Business, d. Mar. 5,

1893. *Thomas Burr Treadwell, Clergyman, d.

Oct. 13, 1875. •Henry Craig Wentworth, Lawyer, d. June 23, 1884.

1853

*Adam Clarke Crysler, Teacher, d. Apr.

Adam Ciarke Cryster, Teacner, d. Apr. 26, 1855.
 Melville Emory Mead, Insurance and Real Estate, 100 William St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Norwalk, Ct.
 Hiram Almeron Morgan, Clergyman, d. Estate State Stat

Feb. 5, 1910. *John Gifford Parsons, Clergyman, d. Aug. *Edward Peter Shaw, Teacher, d. Apr. 8.

1905.

- *George Washington Streeter, Lawyer, d. Mar. 18, 1897. *Robert Bullock Van Patten, Farmer. d.
- June 10, 1911.

1853

*Samuel Woodward Cooke, Dentist, d.

Oct. 26, 1906. *Savillion Lee, Florist, d. Feb. 20, 1888. *Albert Woodcock, Lawyer and Judge, d. June 15, 1894.

1854

Francis Everett Beers, Farmer, Gilmore City, Ia. *John Newland Crandall, Electrician, d.

John Newiana Granam, Activition, a. Dec. 26, 1910.
 *Charles Lafayette Howe, Teacher, d. Feb. 28, 1883.
 Lewis Mayo, Real Estate, last known address, Sauk Rapids, Minn.
 *Madison Riddlesbarger, Editor.
 *Joseph Vinton, Clergyman, d. Aug. 25, 1889.

1880. *George Elliot Waite, Lawyer, d. June 5,

1901.

1855

*David Copeland, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Dec. 7, 1882. James T. Graham, Lawyer, d. Aug. 8,

*James 1886.

*Matthew Henry Slee, Merchant, d. Apr. 17, 1909.

1856

*Solon Armstrong, Grocer, d. Jan. 25,

- 1902. *Horace Powers Hall, Merchant, d. Feb.
- 26, 1916. *Orville Smith, Soldier, d. May 12, 1864.

WESTERN RESERVE CHAPTER

Western Reserve University, Cleveland, O.

Established, 1847; Inactive, 1857-1865; Re-established, 1865; 65 Classes; 338 Members.

1845

*Norman Dunshee, College Professor, d. July 15, 1890.

1848

William Franklin Millikan, Clergyman, d. Sept. 4, 1887.

1840

*Daniel Vrooman, Clergyman and Inter-preter, d. Mar. 4, 1895.

1850

*Augustus Cone, Clergyman, d. May 5, 1806.

1851

- *Frederick Brown Betts, d. July 22, 1869. *William Andrew Comfort, Physician, d.
- Dec. 21, 1905. *Edwin Hedge Fay, Educator, d. Dec. 26, 1898. *John Singer Wallace, Clergyman, d. 1897.

1853

- Edward Payson Bradstreet, Lawver, The Gerke Bildg., Cincinnati, O.; Res. 253 Parkway, Hartwell, Cincinnati, O. *Leveus Eddy, Clergyman and Teacher,
- d. 1905.

1854

- *Jedediah Kent Burnham, Surveyor and Stock Raiser, d. Oct. 6, 1887. Timothy Edwards Dibbell, Lawyer, Mas-sillon, O.
- *Benjamin Fenn, Jr., Lumber Dealer, d.
- Nov. 20, 1875. Henry J. Hawley, last known address Morgan, O. *Samuel A. Hibbard, Farmer, d. June 25.
- 1875. *Elizur Hitchcock, Physician, d. May 20,
- 1898.
- 1898. Eldridge Mix, Clergyman, Farmville, Va. Phineas Mixer, Farmer, d. Sept. 2, 1912. Joseph Kingsley Pickett, Teacher, Colum-bus Junction, Ia. *John C. Vaughan, d. 1862. Lyman Warner, Clergyman, Salisbury, Ct.

1855

- *Josiah Beardsley, Retired Clergyman, d. Nov. 10, 1915. *Henry Emmons Howe, Lawyer, d. Feb.
- 22, 1000. *Van Buren Hubbard, Physician, d. 1894. *Lyman T. Soule, Farmer, d. 1897.

1856

- Whittlesey Adams, Insurance, Warren, O. *William Beaton, Piano Dealer, d. Jan.
- 20, 1907. *James McLean, Clergyman, d. Jan. 11, 1884.
- *Thomas Roberts, Clergyman, d. Mar. 5,
- 1913. James Power Smith, Clergyman, last known address, Shell City, Mo. George Leander Starr, Physician, Hudson,
- О.

1857

*Edward Payson Woodruff, Music Teacher, d. Dec., 1874.

1865

*William Ephraim Strong, Civil Engineer, d. Dec. 26, 1913.

1866

- George Field Fitch, Missionary, 18 Pekin Road, Shanghai, China. *Heber Augustus Ketchum, Clergyman, d.
- Apr. 24, 1913. John Nesbit Wilson, (Init. by Washing-ton and Jefferson), Clergyman and Au-thor, Clarkson, Ohio.

1867

- *Williams Adams Comstock, Student, d. Oct. 4, 1867. *John Henry Jones, Optician, d. Dec. 22,
- 1909.

1868

- Herman Bronson, Manufacturer; Res. 608 North Central Ave., Chicago, Ill. *Frederick Baldwin Buss, Merchant, d.
- Aug. 13, 1913. George Hyde Lee, Physician, Boyds, Md.

1860

- Herbert Weston Bill, Civil Engineer and Surveyor, 2082 E. 96th St., Cleveland, O.
- Adison Merle Chapin, Clergyman, Rose-ville, O. *Avery Gallup, Florist, d. 1874. Sinclair Johnson Hatfield, Lawyer, Sidney.
- 0.
- *Joseph Ernest Julian, Clergyman, d. Sept. 8, 1892. *George Eugene King, Lawyer, d. June
- *George E 14, 1881
- *Howard Royce Parmelee, Clergyman, d.
- June 14, 1883. *Josiah Strong, Clergyman, President American Inst. of Social Service, d. Apr. 28, 1916.

Digitized by Google

Marcus Eugene Cozad, Lumbering, Frank-

in, N. C. Josiah Delamater, Farmer and Lawyer, R. F. D. No. 5, Norwalk, O. *John McCurdy Robinson, Clergyman, d.

John alcourdy Kobinson, Chergyman, d. Dec. 7, 1900. Frederick Dwight Seward, Clergyman, Moneta, Cal. Charles Rollin Seymour, Clergyman, 30 McClellan Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y. *Joel Martin Seymour, Clergyman, d. Nov.

25, 1907.

1871

*Frederick Hovey Cobb, Civil Engineer,

d. Apr. 4, 1882. Henry Farwell, Clergyman, Hudson, O. *James Metcalf Shaw, Missionary, d. June 10, 1876.

1872

William Barker, Farmer.
Allen Delano Blakeslee, Clergyman, Grand Junction, Mich.
Dwight Lawrence Chapin, Clergyman, Kingston, O.
Daniel William Curtin, Lawyer, d. Nov. 28, 1878.
Charles Roflin Grant, Lawyer, Akron, O.
Lyman Edwin Hanna, Clergyman, 406 University Ave., Muncie, Ind.
Anthony Housel, Lawyer, Canton, O.
Robert John Matthews, Clergyman, Em-poria, Kan.
Wilson Shannon Orr, Lawyer, d. Sept. 21, 1888.

- 17, 1888. William Alexander Robinson, Clergyman, 1888.
- Halfway, Ore. Robert Dilworth Scott, Clergyman, 229 Beetharn Pl., Chicago, III. *Dwight Radley Thompson, Clergyman, d.
- 1891.

1873

- Jay Perry Dawley, I.awyer, Mem. Dawley, Ewing, Counts & Terrell, American Trust Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1861 East octh St., Cleveland, O. "George Dobbell Marsh, Clergyman, d.
- 1833.
 Samuel Cornelius Palmer, Clergyman, 6330 McPherson Ave., St. Louis, Mo.
 *Joseph Harrison Vance, Collector, d. Dec.
- 27, 1904. Ferdinand Von Krug, Clergyman, Wyoming, Pa.

1874

- Charles Whittlesey Foote, Mining Engin-eer, Realty Board Bldg.. Los Angeles Cal.; Res. 5337 Monte Vista Ave., Los Angeles, Cal. William Gurney Jenkins, Teacher, d.
- William Gurney Jenkins, 1 cacher, u. Mar. 3, 1896.
 *Robert Affleck Robertson.
 *Thomas Smith Scott, Clergyman, d. 1913.
 Samuel St. John Wright. Physician and Surgeon, 306 Hamilton Bldg., Akron, O.; Res. 28 Grand Ave., Akron, O.

1875

*Frederick Starr Bill, Teacher, d. Dec. 3, 1875.

Andrew Christy Brown, Church Efficiency Expert, Winona Lake, Ind.
 John Peter Jones, Missionary, Kennedy School of Missions, Hartford, Ct.
 Alonzo Watts Lawrence, Clergyman, d. Feb. 27, 1895.

1876

- Frank Anson Bissell, Clergyman, San Lorenzo, Cal. Lemuel Ballantine Bissell, Clergyman, 603 Cadillac Ave., Detroit, Mich. Melancthon Elder Chapin, Missionary, Clarkson, O. Robert Wright Harrington, Farmer, North-ampton, O. John Stewart McClure, Lawyer, Meim. Veirs & McClure, 1314 Hartford Bidg., Chicago, III.; Res. 4328 Greenwood Ave., Chicago, III.

1877

- William Vinet Chapin, Missionary, Loma, Mont.
- Will H. Dodge. Farmer and Stock Raiser, Dodgeville. O. Wilson Davidson Sexton, Clergyman, d.
- July 3, 1907. William Linville Swan, Clergyman, 323 McKinley Ave., Salem, O.

1878

- James Ishmael Greves, School Superintendent, Carlisle, Ia.
 Charles Albert Harper, Merchant, Edenville, Mich.
 Newton Blakeslee Hobart, Teacher, Taft School, Watertown, Ct.
 Louis Andrew Kelly, Business, Mem. The Kelly Co., 735 Central Are., Cleveland, O. ; Res. Fairmont Blvd., Cleveland, O. Henry Theodore McEwen, Clergyman, Amsterdam, N. Y.

1870

- Judson Eugene Strong, Physician, 713 Washington Ave., Cairo, Ill. George Edward Turrill, Physician, 489 The Arcade, Cleveland, O.; Res. 10625 Cedar Ave., Cleveland, O.

1880

- James Bishop Harrington, Investment Broker and Fiscal Agent, with North-ern Kentucky Mng. Co. and Kimbol-ton Coal Co., 1137 Schofield Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 10721 Lee Ave., Cleveland, O. Henry Hallock Hosford, Professor, Doane College, Crete, Neb. *Charles Frederick Tolhurst, d. May 30, 1881.
- 1881. *Alfred Wolcott, Circuit Judge, d. Mar. 8,
- 908
- John Aubrey Wright, Banker, Bellevue, O.

1881

George Nugent Thomas, Farmer; Res.: Seville, O. 1882

Frank Demorris Catlin, Lawyer, Mont-rose, Col. Charles Dutton Jacobs. Clergyman, 104 Second Ave., Joliet, IH.

- Louis John Kuhn, Clergyman, 10707 Bry-ant Ave., Cleveland, O. *Harry Howe Walter, Init. by Marietta Commission Agent, d. Aug. 12, 1901. *Benjamin Ernst Frederick Young, Base-ball Umpire, d. Sept. 4, 1890.

1881

*John Emmet McVey, Lawyer, d. Nov. 23, 1905. Frank Albert Merrill, Teacher, Ravenna,

O.

- O. Curtis Richard Morford, Lawyer, 15 16th St., Buffalo, N. Y. John Pascal Sawyer, Physician, 536 Rose Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1850 East 63rd St., Cleveland, O. Willard Newton Sawyer, President, Well-man, Seaver, Morgan Co., Cleveland, O.; Res.: 1936 East 93rd St., Cleveland, O. Walter Crosby Van Ness, Teacher, Deni-son. Ia. son, Ia.
- Charles Austin Williams, Mill Owner, Kent, O. Hubert N. Wright, Farmer, Bellevue, O.

1884

Ledyard Marlborough Bailey, General Manager, Portland Cement Co., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. 127 East Twelfth St., Salt Lake City, U. Lewis Emerson Camfield, Clergyman and Teacher, Academy, S. Dak. *James Franklin Cross, Missionary, d. Nov. 10. 1011.

- James Franklin Cross, Missionary, u. Nov. 19, 1911.
 Alton Clement Dustin, Lawyer, Western Reserve Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Page Hill, E. Cleveland, O.
 George Cook Ford, Lawyer, 1000 Ameri-can Trust Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1960 E. 97th St., Cleveland, O.
 John Brown Hobart, Clergyman, Ritt-man O.

- John Brown Hobert, Clergyman, Ritt-man, O.
 Hugo Logan, Locomotive Engineer, Colum-bia City, Ind.
 Arthur Clyde Ludlow, Clergyman, Pas-tor Miles Park Church, 9719 Miles Ave., Cleveland, O.
 *George Raynolds Mathews, Teacher; d.

Leland Dee Rathbone, Clergyman, Berke-ley, Cal. Harley Fish Roberts, Teacher, Taft School, Watertown, Ct.

1885

- Frederic William Ashley, Librarian, Lib-rary of Congress, Washington, D. C.; Res. 3932 Morrison St., Washington,
- Elmer Ellsworth Brooks, Lawyer, 629 So-ciety for Savings Bldg. Cleveland, O.; Res. 9222 Miles Park Ave., Cleveland, О.

Frank James Cox, Traveling Salesman, 71 First Ave., Grand Rapids, Mich. Francis Louis Sperry, Chemist, Sudbury,

Ont. Jesse Vickery, Lawyer, Bellevue, O. Louis Welty, Lawyer, New Philadelphia, 0

1886

Calvin Albert Judson, Lawver, Mem. Jud-son & Weld, 625 Society for Savings Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Wickliffe, 0

.

•

۰. .

William Allen Knight, Clergyman, Brighton Parsonage Boston, Mass. Joan Newton Weld, Lawyer, Mem. Jud-son & Weld, 625 Society for Savings Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1780 E. 89th St., Cleveland, O.

1887

- Francis Lard Kuhn, Lawyer, soz Ameri-can Trust Bidg., Clereland, O.; Res. 3044 W. 65th St., Cleveland, O.
 Charles Collins Stuart, Physician, 105 Lennox Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2792 W. 14th St., Cleveland, O.
 George Albert Wright, Banker, Bellevue,
- Ô.

1888

- *James Denison Corwin, Clergyman, d.
- Janes Demon Cowin, Clergyman, L. Sept. 26, 1892.George Theophilus Snyder, Mechanical En-gineer, with Natl. Tube Co., McKeesport, Pa.; Res. 1016 Park St., McKeesport, Pa.

188g

- Evan Henry Hopkins, Lawyer, 912 So-ciety for Savings Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 9314 Miles Ave., Cleveland, O. Ormiston Wilson Swayze, Physician. John William Van Doorn, Dentist, 710 The Arcade, Cleveland, O.; Res.: 2107 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.

1800

- Franklin Stuart McGowan, Lawyer, Mem. Cook, McGowan & Foote, 1319 William-son Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1858 E. 65th St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1857 Cleveland, O.
 William Orville Osborn, Physician, 503 Osborn Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 13830 Euclid Ave., E. Cleveland, O.
 Albert Johnson Phinney, Salesman, 168 Crawford Road, Cleveland, O.

1891

- Arthur Gooding Barnhart, Lumberman, with Leidigh & Havens Lumber Co., 1216 Long Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 2948 Victor St., Kansas City, Mo. Austin Frederick Barnhart, Business,
- Arkansas City, Kan. Henry Bissell Cody, Real Estate, 514 Carfield Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2608 Norfolk Rd., Cleveland, O.
- Western Reserve University Cleveland, O.; Res. 1594 E. 115th St., Cleveland, Iohn
- O. John Howard Dynes, Special Examiner, Federal Trade Commission, Washington, D. C.; Res. Chevy Chase, Md. James Albert Ford, Lawyer, 84: Society for Savings Bildg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1942 E. 75th St., Cleveland, O. Irvin Lawrence Hughes; Res. 1961 E. 75th St., Cleveland, O.

- Ernest Warren Beach, Lawyer, 1110 Park Bldg., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 48 De Soto St., Pittsburg, Pa. Rupert Hughes, Author, Bedford Hills, N. Y.

*Charles Whipple Shipman, Student, d.

1891. *Charles Ralph Tuttle, Business, d. 1913. Martin Adams Tuttle, Lawyer, Paines-ville, O.

1893

- George Brinton Eisenhard, Teacher, Cul-ver Military Academy, Culver, Ind. Henry Alfred Preston, Music Teacher, 40 Latta Ave., Columbus, O. Raymond Hopkins Stilson, Clerk, with Pennsylvania R. R. Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1445 E. 116th St., Cleveland, O.

1804

- Clarence Powers Bill, Professor, Western Reserve Univ., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2076 Cornell Rd., Cleveland, O. Edward Everett Johnson, Clerk, Gates Mill, O. Archibald Heber Lewis, Bookkeeper, 2610 W. 25th Pl., Chicago, Ill; Res. 444 S. Stone Ave., La Grange, Ill. Willard Jefferson Sigler, Invalid; Res. 7880 E. 103rd St., Cleveland, O. Roy Alonzo Tuttle, Teacher, 714 Colum-bia Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 7217 Hough Ave., Cleveland, O.

1895

- Edward Scott Claffin, Clergyman, 2877 Hampshire Rd., Cleveland Heights, O. Charles Moore Merry, Teacher, 5119 Stewart Place, Madisonville, Cincinnati, O.
- D. Franklin Peters Reinhold, Clergyman, 261 E. Market St., Warren, O. Homer Oscar Sluss, Teacher, 1938 Scott St., Covington, Ky. *Martin Smith, Teacher, d. December 17,
- 1000.

1806

- Henry Irving Cozad, Physician, Cuyahoga Falls, O.
- Fairs, C. William Rowland Hopkins, Lawyer, 820 'Society for Savings Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2033 Cornell Rd., Cleveland, O. Charles Wesley Naumann, Clergyman, 25 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.

1897

- Arthur Holbrook Bill, Physician, 503 Osborn Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2082
 E. 96th St., Cleveland, O.
 William Adam Hosack, Lawyer, Mt. Vernon, O.
 Edgar McMillen Ickes, Physician, Fremerican Science, Sci

- Edgar mont, O. David Gaul Jaeger, Lawyer, with New York Central R. R., West 3d St., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 14649 Lake Ave., Lake-
- land, O.; Res. 14049 Lake Ave., Lake-wood, O.
 Franklin Turner Jones, Teacher, University School, Cleveland, O.; Res. 7511 Saga-more Ave., Cleveland, O.
 Burt Ornon Kinney, Teacher, 2018 Hill-crest Rd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Louis Oscar Richmond, Clergyman, Terre Haute, Ind.

1898

Allen Harmon Carpenter, Educator, Col-lege School, Kenilworth, Ill.

١

- Addison Bertram Clifford, Physician, Past Assistant Surgeon, U. S. Navy, Navy Dept, Washington, D. C.; Res. U. S. Washington, care of Post-master, New York, N. Y. Harry Albert Haring, Business, with Po-cock Co., Massilon, O. Chester Morgan Harris, Business, 623 The Garfield Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 76 Chapman Ave., E. Cleveland, O. Alfred Irving Ludlow, Medical Teacher, Severance Hospital, Seoul, Korea. *Edwin Cooper Vance, Business, d. Feb. 23, 1900.

- 22, 1900.

1800

- Henry Otis Cozad, Lumbering, Andrews, N. C.
 Ray Stewart Gehr, Patent Lawyer, Auray Bidg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 128 Maryland Ave., S. W., Washington, D. C.
 Frank Summer Manchester, Dentist, 132 S. Cleveland Ave., Canton, O.
 George Ford Russell, Business, The White Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2049 E. 102d St., Cleveland, O.

1000

- Fred Allan Carroll, Advertising, with Motor Boating of New York; Res. 1403 Kresge Bldg., Detroit, Mich. Floyd Davis Colson, Business, Ashtabula,
- Ő.

- O. Charles Jerome Forbes, Jr., Salesman, 10226 Clifton Rd., Cleveland, O. George Hitzler Gall, Business, with The Publicity Corporation, 22 Home Life Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 1320 Emerson St., N. W., Washington, D. C. Elman Scott Hanson, Banker, Treas. Su-perior Savings & Trust Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2036 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O. Ο.
- Dean Colbert Mathews, University Secre-tary, Western Reserve Univ., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2035 Adelbert Rd., Cleveland, o
- O. Herbert Charles Moatz, Business, Treas. Deckman-Duty Brick Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2061 East 102d St., Cleveland, O. Delo Emerson Mook, Lawyer, 400 Wil-liamsof Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1837 E. 101st St., Cleveland, O.

- Stanley Leman Galpin, Professor, Trinity College, Hartford, Ct. Milton Stahl Garver, College Instructor, Yale University, 811 Yale Station, New
- Haven, Ct. Haven, Ct. Theodore Hall, Jr., Lawyer, Mem. Hall & Pontius, 5-6 Kunkle Block, Ashtabula, O. Walter Cutler Jones, Clergyman, Waits-burg, Wash. Part Warsh President and Treas.
- burg, Wash. Paul Ernest Krochle, President and Treas-urer, The Paul E. Krochle Co., 408 Sweetland Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Stop 1351/2 Lake Shore Blvd., N. Euclid,
- George Patterson Kurtz, Business, Not-
- Bruce Prate, Insurance, with Mutual Benefit Life Ins. Co., Hippodrome Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 12927 Lake Ave., Lakewood, O.

Joseph Warren Conner, Business, Kokomo, Ind.

Frederick Mack Cromley, Business, Galli-

polis, O. James Edwin Sawhill, Business, Bend, Ore.

Frederick William Uhlman, Business, Bowling Green, O.

1903

James William Carpenter, Lawyer, 168 Montague St., Brooklyn, N. Y.: Res. 264 Brooklyn Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Roderick Bavid Grant, 2146 Cornell Rd.,

Cleveland, O.

- Cleveland, O. Robert George Lotspiech, Business, with Swift & Co., 72 Aguiar, Havana, Cuba. Rollin H. Spelman, Retail Coal and Ice Manager, Mem. Warwick & Spelman Coal Co., 601 Fourth St., N. E., Can-ton, O.; Res. 916 Walnut Ave., N. E., Canton, O.
- canton, U. Elmer Bertram Wolfram, Advertising Rep-resentative, with Radford Publications of Chicago, 345 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 8 Bedford Place, Ridgewood, N. J.

1904

Hiram Henry Canfield, Lawyer, Clerk's Office, Cleveland Hgts.; Res. 2085 May-field Rd., Cleveland Heights, O. Albert Ambler Fair, Business, Rossford, O. William Hugh Jack, Business, Wellsville,

Ô,

Robert Algar Woolfolk, Teacher, 203 Lom-bardy St., Richmond, Va.

1905

- James William Baxter, Business, with Deckman Duty Brick Co., 195 Piagree Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 1512 E. 118th St., Cleveland, O. Howard Waring Herrick, Banker, with Cleveland Trust Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 26 Groveland Club, Cleveland, O. Wallace Trevor Holhday, Lawver, Mem., Kline, Clevengor, Buss & Holliday, 701 Marshall Bldz., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1861 F. 90th St., Cleveland, O.; Oscar Richard Micklethwait, Lawyer, Ma-sonic Temple, Portsmouth, O. Edgar Conrad Schmidt, Business, 122 La Salle St., Davton, O. William Ernest Singer, Business, Weston,

- William Ernest Singer, Business, Weston, 0.
- *Charles Clark Thwing, Business, d. July 26, 1914.

1006

- Robert Franklin Carnenter, Manufactur-ing, Mem. R. R. Carnenter Mfr. Co., 1519 F. 32d St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 70 Wadena St., F. Cleveland, O. Carroll Dana Coffield, Merchant, 1374 East 80th St., Cleveland, O. George Byron Roth, Pharmacologist, U. S. Public Health Service, Hygienic Labor-roty, 2sth and E. Sts., N. W., Wash-ington, D. C. Res. 1812 G. St., N. W., Washington, D. C. Morris Vinton Semple, Lawyer, Ashland, O.
- Ο.

2

1907

- Warren Ernest Barr, last known address,
- Warren Ernest Barr, last known auuress, Galion, O.
 Howard Sutorius Benz, General Contrac-tor, Mem. The H. L. Benz & Son Co., 2967 Corydon Rd., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2964 Coleridge Rd., Cleveland, O.
 Douglas Peace Handyside, Broker, with Haydn, Miller & Co., Citizens Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Bedford, O.
 James Handyside, Jr., Real Estate, Scho-field Bldg., Cleveland, A.; Res. Bed-ford. O.
- ford. O.
- William Herbert Meub, Business, Warren,
- James Tertius Norton, Physician, 10308 Fuclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res 8004 Carnegie Ave., Cleveland, O. William Reed Taylor, Architect, Mem. Ful-ton & Taylor, 631 Hippodrome Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1816 Wilton Rd., Cleveland, O.

1008

- Max Richards Broadhurst, with Goodrich Rubber Co., 3001 Locust St., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 311 Portis Ave., St. Louis,
- Mo., New York, Architect, with Walker Mo. Dana Louis Clark, Architect, with Walker & Weeks, 1900 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1008 Westchester Ave., Cleve-

- O.; Res. 1008 Westchester Ave., Cleve-land, O. Myron Leroy De Venne, Teacher, Rayen High School, Youngstown, O.; Res. 6 The Canfield, Youngstown, O. Frederick Sampson Hall, Electrical Engin-eer, Gen. Elec. Co., West Lynn, Mass.; Res. 12 Maple Ave., Swampscott, Mass. Chester Edmund Haring, Advertising, with Fuller & Smith, Engineers' Bldg., Cleve-land, O.; Res. The Six Hundred, Prospect Ave., Cleveland, O. June Frederick Holderman, Business, Fre-mont, O.

- June Frederick Holderman, Business, Fremont, O.
 Wilfred Adelbert Schulte, Business, 525 Garfield Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 61 Stanwood Rd., E. Cleveland, O.
 Joseph Byron Sieber, Lawyer, Mem. Sieber & Sieber, 435-439 Akron Savings & Loan Building, Akron, O.; Res. 25 Oakdale Ave., Akron, O.
 Isaac Moore Stickney, Banker, with The Guardian Savings & Trust Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1477 Alameda Ave., I, akewood. O.

- Edward Veer Brewer, Instructor, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 26 Garden St., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 26 Garden St., Cambridge, Mass. Nicholson Few Curtis, Physician, Ameri-can Ilospital Corps, Neuilly-Sur-Seine, France: Res. 2045 Adelbert Road, Cleveland, O. George Elliott Davis, with Consolidated Coal Co., Fairmont, W. Va. Carl Simmons Davley, Business, with Dia-mond Rubber Co., Philadelphia, Pa. Remley John Glass, Lawyer, Mem. Glass & Glass, Mason City, Ia.; Julius Gerhard Lindhorst, Dentist, West asth and Walton Aye., Cleveland, O.

- 25th and Walton Ave., Cleveland, O. Donald Blair Lowe, Physician, with B. F. Goodrich Co., Akron, O.; Res. Akron, 0.
- Homer Ward Singer, Physician, 13233 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.



Albert Eby Sinks, General Secretary, with Associated Charities, 300-303 Board of Trade Bldg., Wheeling, W. Va.; Res. Llewellyn Apt., Island, W. Va. James Jay Tyler, Physician, Warren, O. Howard Elmer Wynne, last known address,

Akron, O.

1010

- William Herbert Lawton Everard, Insurance, Mercantile Insurance Agency, Pierce Bldg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Fer-
- Pierce Bidg., St. Louis, Mo.; Res. Ferguson, Mo.
 Wilson Cockburn Handyside, with Cleveland, O.; Res. 1264 E. 115th St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1264 E. 115th St., Cleveland, O.
 Walter John Haring, Plant Dept., Western Union Telegraph Co., 195 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 180 W. 76th St., New York, N. Y.
 Harry Moore Redington, Lawyer, Mem. Pounds & Redington, 320 Elyria Block, Elyria, O.; Res. 234 Wooster St., Elyria, O.

Elyria, O. George Thomas Van Aken, Teacher, Y. M. C. A., Oil City, Pa. *Ray Nealy White.

1011

Hayward Seller Ablewhite, Clergyman,

- Hayward Seller Ablewhite, Clergyman, Gambier, O.
 Moaroe Curtia, Lawyer, Sec. to Congress-man H. I. Emerson, 285 House Office Bldg, Washington, D. C; Res. 2045 Adelbert Rd., Cleveland, O.
 George Pierce Handyside, Salesman, with Chandler Motor Car Co., 4400 Euclid Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. Bedford, O.
 Loyal Eldredge Leavenworth, (Init. by Hamilton), Physician, Cleveland City Hospital, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2232 E. 930 St., Cleveland, O.
 Clark Scott Richmond, Salesman, with Goodrich Rubber Co., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5001 Adler Ave., Pittsburg, Pa.; Thomas Everett Richmond, Chemist, Agri-cultural Experiment Station, Wooster, O.

1912

- Charles Ganson Cook, Instructor, Mass. Inst. of Tech., Boston, Mass.; Res. 11420 Glenwood Ave., Cleveland, O. John Clarence De Venne, Naval Supplies, General Manager, with The Werner G. Smith Co., Hird Ave., Lakewood, O. Res. 1380 Cove Ave., Lakewood, O. Gordon Howard Dixon, Farmer, Vermil-Dion, O.

- Res. 1960 Cover Dixon, Farmer, Vermillion, O.
 Ralph Shaylor Force, Lawyer, 407 Society for Savings Bidg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 962 E. 146th St., Cleveland, O.
 Henry Carleton Fuller, Iron and Steel, with The Federal Furnace Co., Chicago, III.; Res. 7810 Bond Ave., Windsor Park, Chicago, III.
 Richard Coleman Kendrick, Importer, with Gaston, Williams & Wigmore, Ltd., 49 Old Bond St., London, England (at present in the British Armv in France); Res. 10 Conway Road, Palmers Green, London, Eng.
 Werner George Smith, Naval Supplies, President, The Werner G. Smith Co., Hird Ave., Lakewood, O.; Res. 13969 Clifton Blvd., Lakewood, O.

eer, Natl. Carbon Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. Green Spring, O.

1913

- William Greer Barnes, Business, with The Cleveland Macaroni Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2127 East 100th St., Cleveland, O.
 Norman Avery Boyle, Manager, with Hale Electric Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1091 E. 141st St., Cleveland, O.
 Clarence Edgar Holliday, Salesman, with The H. C. Christy Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1032 E. 71st, Cleveland, O.
 Oliver Clarence Melson, Medical Student, Res. 10331 Hampden Ave., Cleveland, O.
- 0.
- Clyde Arden Phillips, Social Service, Trin-ity Episcopal Church, Sixth Ave., Pitts-burg, Pa.; Res. 160 S. Linwood Ave., Craiton, Pa.
- Clarvel, 14. Eugene Frank Sawyer, Salesman, with The Arco Co., Euclid Ave. and E. 65th St., Cleveland, O.; Res, 1423 E. 86th St., Cleveland, O.

1014

- Walter Hay Akers, (Init. by Hamilton), Executive Secretary, The Lakewood Ten-nis Club, Lakewood, O.; Res. 2240 Grandview Ave., Cleveland, O. Roscoe Conkling Alleman, Engineer, 2403 Dudley Road, Parkersburg, W. Va. Horace Ranney Corner, Banker, The Citi-zens Savings & Trust Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1895 E. rosth St., Cleveland, O. Frank Burrell Crayne, Actor, Clarksville, Pa.

- Pa.

- Frank Burrell Cräyne, Actor, Clarksville, Pa.
 Pa.
 Harold Logan Emerson, Banker, with The Superior Savings and Trust Co., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 98 Wadena St., E. Cleve-land, O.; Res. Youngstown, O.; Res. 1604 Ohio Ave., Youngstown, O.; Res. 1604 Ohio Ave., Youngstown, O.
 Fred William Koehler, Business, with The Kinney & Levan Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1516 E. 86th St., Cleveland, O.
 Floyd Elmer Nichols, Dentist, 218 E. Washington St., Medina, O.
 Howard Hall Robinson, Salesman, with The Cleveland Macaroni Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 128 Second St., Findlay, O.
 John Milligan Stroup, Teacher, Winona College, Winona Lake, Ind.
 William Stirling Thompson, Salesman, with The Universal Portland Cement Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6132 Vernon Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6132 Vernon Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Sidney Lipscomb Weedon, Business, with The Collegiate Association, Cleveland, O.; Res. 2127 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.

- George Strawn Baldwin, Student; Res. 2054 F. 70th St., Cleveland, O. Paul Mountney Bates, with The Alhambra Theatre, Leinster Sq., W. C., London, Eng.; Res. 28 Prince of Wales Rd., Battersea, S. W., London, Eng. Merchant Bliss Bowman, Medical Student, University of Michigan, 913 E. Huron St., Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. Martin, O. 0.
- Sidney Addison Davies, Lawyer, 45 Pub-lic Square, Cleveland, O.; Res. 1481-Westwood Ave., Lakewood, O.

- David Bevan Hopkins, Advertising, 321 Citizens Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 509 E. 123d St., Cleveland, O.
 Wilbur Belding Lewis, Claim Manager, Postal Telegraph Co., Postal Telegraph Bidg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 7357 N. Ash-land Blvd., Chicago, Ill.
 John Lemar Price, Metallurgist, with West Penn Steel Co., Brackenridge, Pa.
 Joyce Mallalieu Wolfe, Business, with The Arco Co., Euclid Ave. and E. 65th St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.

- Norman Whittlesey Adams (Init. by Ham-ilton), Insurance, Equitable Life Insur-ance Co., Hartford, Ct. George Washington Byram, Jr., 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O. Howard Lee Ewart, 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.; Res. 801 Dueber Ave., Canton, O.

- Canton, O. Illiam Edward Holz, Student; Res. William
- William Edward Holz, Stutent, Leetonia, O. Joe Beardsley Kiefer, Student; Res. 302 Center St., Findlay, O. Ralph Kroehle, Real Estate, with The Oscar Kroehle Co., 435 Williamson Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. Clifton and Ramona Blvds., Lakewood, O. Ralph Evans Owen, Dental Student; Res. 1019 Miles Ave., Cleveland, O. John Lester Proser, Y. M. C. A. Sec-retary, Hamilton, O.; Res. 760 Park

- retary, Hamilton, O.; Res. 760 Park Ave., Hamilton, O.; Res. 760 Park Ave., Hamilton, O. Henry Gerard Roodhuyzen, Business, with Western Reserve Woolen Co., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 6004 Hough Ave., Cleve-land, O.; Res. 6004 Hough Ave., Cleve-
- land, O. Frederick Ketchum Sawyer, Res. 1936 E. 93d St., Cleveland, O.

1017

- Fred Martin Broda, Student; 713 Mahon-ing Road, Canton, O. Lisle Marion Buckingham, Student; Res. 1382 E. Ridge St., Monroeville, O.

- Carl Frederick Gronemeyer, Student; Res. 1887 E. 93d St., Cleveland, O.
 Roy Paul Jones, Dental Student; Res. Sharon, Pa.
 William Cameron McConnell, Student, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Res. 1102 Market Ave. N., Can-ton, O.
 Norville Dudley Mook, Student; Res. 2089 E. 100th St., Cleveland, O.
 Edwin Jurging Oster, Student; Res. 1289 E. Bivd., Cleveland, O.
 Carrington Brush Phillips, Student; Res. 1818 E. 105th St., Cleveland, O.
 Frank St. Clair Shoffstall, Jr., Student, Kenyon College, Gambier, O.; Res. Bellevue, O.

1018

- Kenneth William Akers, Student; Res. 2240 Grandview Ave., Cleveland Heights, .0.

- O.
 Allen James Excell, Student; Res. a181 E. 87th St., Cleveland, O.
 Leonard Withycombe Foote, Student; Res. 50 Taylor Rd., E. Cleveland, O.
 Russell Renselaer Hall, Student, Colgate Univ.; Res. 11830 Clifton Blvd., Lake-wood, O.
 Howard Randolph Harris, Student; Res. Visalia, Ky.
 Vernon Kroehle, Student; Res. Clifton and Ramona Blvds., Lakewood, O.
 Fred Ralph Wittenbach, Student; Res. 1856 E. 86th St., Cleveland, O.

- Edmund Earl Beard, Student; Res. 2701
- Edmund Earl Beard, Student; Res. 2701 Kuchle Ave., Cleveland, O. Ralph Waldo Bell, Student; Res. 40 Lock-wood Ave., East Cleveland, O. Richard Scott Horan, Student; Res. 62 Marloes Ave., East Cleveland, O. Claude Arlington Pauley, Student; Res. 9206 Wade Park Ave., Cleveland, O. Jerome Reynolds Tousley, Student; Res. 3416 Mapledale St., Cleveland, O.



Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.

Established Nov. 4, 1834; Inactive 1863-83; Re-established Oct. 18, 1883; 65 Classes; 760 Members.

1836

*Algernon Sidney Baldwin, d. Sept. 30, T889.

- •Hiram Bell, Clergyman, d. June 18, 1876. *Philo Canfield, Clergyman, d. Feb. 11,
- 1879

*George Clisby, Student, d. Oct. 24, 1836. *George Clisby, Student, d. Oct. 24, 1836.

- May 5, 1873. *Anson Loomis Hobart, Physician, d. Dec.
- 3, 1890. *Ephraim William Kellogg, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 10, 1887. *Josiah Lyman, Manufacturer, d. Oct. 6,
- *Lebbeus Rude Phillips, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 7, 1886. *Zalmon Richards, Teacher and Author,
- d. Nov. 4, 1899. *Edmund Wright, Clergyman, d. July 20, 1901.

1837

- *Daniel Brown, Clergyman, d. Nov. 8, 1846.
- *Solomon Clark, Clergyman, d. 1902. *Edward Clarke, Clergyman, d. Jan. 11, 1801.
- Stephen Johnson Field, Judge of U. S. Supreme Court, d. Apr. 9, 1899.
 *Lewis Conger Lockwood, Clergyman, d.
- Dec. 1, 1904. *Lyndon Graves Lyman, Dentist, d.| Sept. 1871.
- 4, 1871. *Henry Morgan, Lawyer and Judge, d. Jan. 8, 1894. *William Henry Noble, Editor, d. May
- 31, 1867. *Eber Myers Rollo, Clergyman, d. Dec.
- 1880. 22, *Comfort Sparks, Teacher, d. Oct. 2,
- 1838. Lawyer and
- ^{1838.} •Francis Wilder Tappan, Lawyer and Real Estate, d. Oct. 31, 1904. •George Nash Turner, Fruit Grower, d. 1807.

1828

- *Davis Alton, Business, d. Mar. 20, 1867. *Willard Brigham, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- ², 1874. *Edward Flint Brooks, Clergyman, d.

- Warld Fint Diobas, Cicryman, G. Sept. 15, 1872.
 William Bross, Editor, d. Jan. 27, 1890.
 *Elias Clark, Clergyman, d. Oct. 29, 1866.
 *Cole Heman Denio, Lawyer, d. 1902.
 *William Norris Edwards, School Superintendent, d. Aug. 3, 1867.
 *Thomas Amory Hall, Clergyman, d. Sept.
- •Frederick Herring Hastings, Manufac-turet, d. Oct. 15, 1869.

*Edward Payson Hawkes, Teacher, d. June, 1851. ohn Peabody Hills. Clergyman. *John d. 1856. *Rowland Sears Howes, Teacher, d. July ¹¹, 1867. *Foster Lilly, Clergyman, d. Dec. 23, 1855 *Theophilus Page, Merchant, d. July 11, 1894. *Charles Peabody, Clergyman, d. Feb. 9.

- 1896. *David Pise, Clergyman, d. Aug. 19,
- 1894. *John H. Westfall. *Francis Williams, Clergyman, d. Jan. 8.

1839

- *John Milton Brewster, Physician, d.
- John Griswold Buel, d. Mar. 17, 1877.
 John Griswold Buel, d. Mar. 17, 1877.
 Edward Alexander Dickinson, Merchant, d. Feb. 24, 1880.
 With Dickardson Ellis. Teacher, d. Apr.
- 26, 1896. *Jonathan Ford, Insurance, d. Sept. 17,
- 1800. *Thomas Gold Gardiner, Farming and Stock Raiser. *Charles Goddard Hazeltine, Teacher, d.
- June 24, 1880. *Edmund Burke Jennings, Civil Engineer, d. Sept. 18, 1895. *Ezra Gordon Johnson, Clergyman, d.
- 1851. *Jonathan Sheldon Judd, Clergyman, d.
- May 11, 1864. *George Kerr, Clergyman, d. Mar. 27,
- *Nathaniel Lasell, Clergyman, d. Feb. 4, 1880.
- *Addison Lyman, Clergyman, d. 1902. *William Ward Mitchell, Farmer, d. Dec.
- *John Nichols, Lawyer, d. June 25, 1898.
 *John Nichols, Lawyer, d. June 25, 1898.
 *Zenas Montague Phelps, Teacher, d.
- July 4, 1872. *Merritt 'Franklin Potter, Physician, d. *Merritt Frankin June 23, 1886. *David Jefferson Pratt, Teacher, d. 1890. *Levi Rose, Clergyman, d. June 4, 1852. *Lucian Royes, Teacher, d. Sept. 6, 1846. *Townsend Walker, Clergyman, d. July

- 31, 1873. *Samuel Jessup White, Clergyman, d. Feb.
- 27, 1908. *William James White, Business, d. Oct.
- 20, 1889. *Charles Gold Wright, Broker, d. Dec.
- 9, 1863. *Ephraim Monroe Wright, Clergyman, d.
- May 17, 1878.

ſ

*James Watson Brown, Physician and Teacher, d. July 7, 1892. *James Madison Burt, Merchant, d. Mar.

*James manison burt, Merchant, d. Mar. 4, 1870. *Edeorge Marsh Cady, Physician, d. 1875. *Edward P. Clark, Physician. *Barnabas Collins. *Augustus Cornwall, Lawyer, d. May 21,

1883.

*Oliver Dimon, Clergyman, d. Aug. 22, 1855. *Charles Noble Emerson, Lawyer, d. Apr.

8, 1869. Hiram Warner Farnsworth, Business, d. *Hiram

July 26, 1899. *Daniel Delevan Frost, Clergyman, d.

Dec. 22, 1893. *Charles Hawley, Clergyman, d. Nov. 26,

1885. *Samuel Newell Hill, Clergyman, d. Jan.

27, 1892. *Edwin Matthews Jordan, Cotton Planter,

d. July 22, 1892. *George McClelland, d. before 1875. *Robert Clark Robinson, Merchant, d. Aug. 17, 1857. *William H. Rollosson. *Charles Whittlesey, Lawyer, d. Dec. 9,

1874. Whittlesey, Clergyman, *Eliphalet đ.

Sept. 1, 1889.

1841

*Edwin Curtis Bidwell, Physician, d. 1905. *Henry Beach Blake, Clergyman, d. May 23, 1884. *Luther Clapp, Clergyman, d. June 24,

1894.

*Orramel Wellington Cooley, Clergyman, d. May 6, 1889. *Alvin Devereux, Manufacturer, d. Feb.

*Charles Dodge, Lawyer, d. Mar. 1891. *Samuel Ware Fisher, Teacher, d. Jan.

6, 1884. *William Earl Fling, Clergyman. *Samuel Hildreth Foster, Lawyer, d. Oct.

- 8, 1868. *James Herrick, Clergyman, d. Dec. 1,

1891. *William Hills, Manufacturer, d. July 12,

- 1875. *Charles Edmund Jenkins. *William Asa Keith, Clergyman, d. Dec. 12, 1889.
- *Jonathan Edwards Lee, Physician, d.

Nov. 8, 1868. *James Little, Business, d. May 27, 1897. *Charles H. Lyon, d. 1839. *Henry Lawrence Marsh, Lumber Dealer,

- d. June 10, 1850. *Enos James Montague, Clergyman, d. Sept. 30, 1850. *Nathaniel Edwards Pierson, Clergyman,
- d. May 19, 1872. *Eugene Wynkoop Pugaley, d. 1845. *Samuel Denison Rogers, Clergyman, d.

1853. *James Sedgwick, Teacher, d. Nov. 7,

186s. *James Schureman Sluyter, Lawyer, d.

Aug. 3, 1864. *Franklin Clark Strong, Student, d. June 1, 1841.

*Augustus Worthington Taylor, School Examiner, d. June 5, 1893. Sphraim Tenney, Theological Student,

*Ephraim Tenney d. Mar. 8, 1842.

*Joseph Warner, Manufacturer, d. Apr.

22, 1877. *John G. Warren, Ranchman. *Moses Warren, Lawyer, d. Aug. 2, 1899. *Russell Medad Wright, Teacher, d. 1904.

1842

- *Thomas Scott Bacon, Clergyman, d. 1904. *Addison Ballard, College Professor, d.
- Dec. 2, 1914. *Elisha Bourne Bassett, Lawyer, d. Nove
- 25, 1865. *James Brewer, Clergyman, d. Jan. 22, 1806
- *Theodore Cooke, Clergyman, d. Aug 27, 1871
- *William Henry Edwards, Lawyer, d. Apr. 4, 1909. *George Rigor Entler, Clergyman, d.
- Feb 27, 1886. *Henry Alexander Ford, Missionary, d. Jan., 1858. *William Goodwin, Clergyman, d. July 19,
- 1900. *William Agur Hawley, Physician, d. May 16, 1891. *Eli Andrews Hubbard, Teacher, d. Aug.

- *John Healy Kellom, Fruit Grower, d. Mar. 17, 1891.
 *Thomas Scott Lambert, Physician d. be-tween 1910 and 1914.
 *Jonathan Le Fevre, Farmer, d. Aug.
- 23, 1884. *Horace Lyman, Clergyman, d. Mar. 31, 1887.
- *Dwight Whitney Marsh, Clergyman, d. June 18, 1896. *Henry Osborn, Clergyman, d. Mar. 26,
- 1893. *Ira B. Osborn, Student, d. July, 1830. *Andrew Guffin Riley, Druggist, d. Jan. 18, 1901. *John Harris Sage, Clergyman, d. 1851. *Oliver Maynard Sears, Clergyman, d.

- Sept. 29, 1853. *Josiah Torrey Smith, Clergyman, d. May 17, 1888. *Oliver Warner, Clergyman, d. Sept. 12,
- 1885. *Lyman Fisher Willcox.

- *William Austin Benton, Missionary, d. Aug. 23, 1874. *George Frederick Bigelow, Physician. d.
- Aug. 10, 1803. *Reuben Patrick Boise, Judge, d. Apr.
- 10, 1907. *Roswell Colton Brainard, Lawyer, d. Jan.
- 2, 1879. *Charles Kellogg Clark, Farmer, d. Mar.
- 31, 1847. *George Clark, Clergyman and Teacher, d. Dec. 24, 1850. *Alexander Burnbridge Dilley, Clergyman,
- d. Sept. 29, 1893. *James Bogardus Donnelly, Clergyman, d.
- Oct. 31, 1855. *Cyrus Horton Fountain, Druggist, d. June 22, 1880. *Abraham Gosman, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 5, 1899. *Daniel Carroll Greene, Merchant, d. Dec.
- 20, 1825. *Cyrus Guffin, Lawyer, d. 1872. *Henry Brown Hosford, Teacher and Clergyman, d. 1889.

- *Jared Otis Mills Ingersoll, Physician, d.
- Apr. 13, 1859. *Lewis Jessup, Clergyman, d. Feb. 5, 1896. *Henry Kellogg, Law Student, d. June 18, 1844
- Edward Lord, Clergyman, Clifton Springs, N. Y. *John Enders Mann, Lawyer and Judge,
- d. May 1, 1898. *Elisha Belcher Mead, Physician, d. Apr.

- *Lewis M. Meeker, d. July 13, 1006.
 *John Sayles Poler, Government Clerk, d. Mar. 28, 1890.
 *Luther Wilcox Savage, Farmer, d. 1903.
 *Tarrant Sibley, Lawyer, d. Feb. 2,
- 1895. 1895.
 Edwin Smith, Clergyman and Editor, d. Feb. 10, 1900.
 John Cotton Strong, Clergyman, d. Dec. 1, 1806.
 *Henry Augustus Tuttle, Merchant, d. Clergyman and
- May 9, 189 *Alden Barr
- 1893. arr Vining, Merchant, d. Oct. *Alden Bart vining, account, or 21, 1857.
 *Samuel Eliot Warner, Secretary and Editor, d. July 6, 1887.
 Joseph Kingsbury Wight, Clergyman, New Hamburgh, N. Y.

- Henry Jerome Barker, Civil Engineer, d. May 27, 1873.
 Cyrus Bentley, Lawyer, d. June 23, 2000
- 1888.
- *Jacob Best, Clergyman, d. Apr. 16, 1898. *Hiram Chase, d. Aug. 31, 1845. *Henry Perrin Coon, Physician, d. Dec.
- *Anenty Pertin Coon, Friysteian, d. 2000.
 *Ambrose N. Danforth, Physician, d. 1867.
 *William Joseph Davis, Insurance, d. Jan. 5, 1886.
 *Isaac DeLamater, Clergyman, d. Dec. 18, 2000.
- 1802.
- *Charles Demond, Pension Examiner, d. Apr. 2, 1889. *Joshua Edwards Ford, Missionary, d.
- Apr. 3, 1866. *James Green, Farmer, d. Oct. 26, 1893. *Calvin Colton Halsey, Physician, d. Aug.
- 21, 1015. *Joseph Bridgman Hawkes, Merchant, d. June 10, 1865. *Theron Holbrook Hawkes, Instructor, d.
- *George Hodges, Banker, d. Aug. 13, 1883. *Julius W. Hubbard, Teacher, d. before 1888
- 1888.
 *Alexander Marcus Huling, Lawyer, d. Sept. 4, 1886.
 *John Pearse Lansing, Agent, d. Mar. -7, 1866.
 *Josiah Lasell, Manufacturer, d. Mar. 15, -0027.
- 1886. *Samuel Mills Lasell, Physician, d. Dec.
- 6, 1881. *Aretas Goodman Loomis, Clergyman, d.
- Aug. 1, 1893. Calvin Waldo Marsh, Commission Mer-
- chant, d. June 25, 1873. *Cyrus Taggart Mills, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 20, 1884. *Edward Noadiah Swift Morgan, Phy-sician, d. July 20, 1884. *Martin Shaw Pixley, Clergyman, d. Sept.
- 1848
- 29, 1848. *William, Bainbridge Rice, Manufacturer, d. 1915.

٩

- *David Rood, Missionary, d. Apr. 8, 1891. *William Lyman Silcox, Theological Stu-
- David Rood, Missionary, d. Apr. 5, 1891.
 William Lyman Silcox, Theological Student, d. Apr. 6, 1848.
 Jared Sanford Smith, Clergyman, d. Sept. 17, 1873.
 James H. Spelman, Clergyman, d. 1869.
 Edward R. Tinker, Merchant, d. Aug., 1869.
- 1915.
- *James Morris Wilson, Clergyman, d. 1902. *John Covell Wolcott, Lawyer, d. June 10, 1888
- *Aaron Roberts Wolfe, Clergyman, d. 1902.

1845

- *Nelson Falley Atkins, Teacher, d. Dec.
- 6, 1864. Henry Martyn Bacon, Clergyman, d. Henry Martyn Bacon, Clergyman, a. Mar. 6, 1894.
 William Wetmore Baldwin, Clergyman,

- d. July 11, 1872. *Charles Brewster, Student, d. 1845. *Charles Duryce Buck, Clergyman, d. May 26, 1893. *Stephen Bush, Clergyman, d. July 15,
- 1895.
- 1895.
 *Anson Clark, Clergyman, d. Jan. 22, 1890.
 *George Remembrance Cowles, Manufacturer, d. Apr. 7, 1897.
 *Theodore Jacob Denton, Merchant and Farmer, d. 1005.
 *William Woodbridge Eddy, Missionary, d. Jan. 26, 1000.
- d. Jan. 26, 1900. *Charles Mason Hall, Lawyer, d. Mar. 26, Jan.

- *Charles Mason Hall, Lawyer, G. Mai. 20, 1000.
 *Willard Hodges, Farmer, d. July 5, 1880.
 *Joel Albert Jennings, Teacher, d. July 23, 1873.
 *Benjamin McClure, Theological Student, d. Nov. 26, 1845.
 *Samuel Lewis Merrell, Clergyman and Instructor, d. Sept. 28, 1900.
 *Alonzo Danvers Nichols, Bank Cashier, d. Feb. 25, 1863.
- d. Feb. 25, 1863. *Lawton Sylvanus Parsons, Lawyer, d.
- Dec. 29, 1861. *Daniel Sheldon Rodman, Clergyman, d.
- Mor. 20, 1896. "George Lafayette Squier, Manufacturer, d. May 28, 1911. "George Stone, Real Estate, d. Feb. 25,
- 1868.
- ^{1000.}
 *David Almerin Strong, Clergyman, d. Mar. 8, 1888.
 *Ambrose Tower Tillson, Theological Student, d. Mar. 6, 1850.
 *Titus Hutchinson Wadsworth, Farmer, d.
- Feb. 10, 1901. *Lewis White, Miner, d. Jan. 2, 1884. *Hyman Augustine Wilder, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 7, 1877.

- *Erastus Anderson, Student, d. Aug. 6, 1844. *Charles Bassett Ball, Clergyman, d. Jan.
- 27, 1859.
 *Eri Bogardus, Farmer, d. Feb. 29, 1904.
 *Frederick Humphrey Brewster, Missionary, d. Jan. 29, 1853.
 *John Crossfield Clegg, Lawyer, d. Dec.

- George Whitfield Coan, Missionary, d. Dec. 21, 1870.
 *Gabriel Grant, Surgeon, d. Nov. 8, 1909.
 *George A. Haynes, Broker.
 *Charles Lyman Hubbell, Physician, d.

- Allyn Stanley Kellogg, Clergyman and Author, d. Apr. 3, 1893.
 Leander Kipp, Student, d. May 20, 1844.
 Thomas A. Lovell, d. Jan. 21, 1886.
 Emmons Thompson Mockridge, Mer-chant, d. Nov. 2, 1913.
 Isaiah Hall Nutting, Physician, d. Dec. 1, 1865.
- 1865.
- *Increase Briggs Page, Student, d. Aug. 15, 1843. *Joel Stanley Page, Lawyer, d. Aug. 2,
- 1883. *Edward Lawrence Pugsley, Student, d.
- 1847. *Ambrose Ryder, Lawyer, d. Apr. 9,
- 1802. *Marshall Danforth Sanders, Missionary,
- d. Aug. 29, 1871. *William Nehemiah Sayre, Mill Superin-tendent, d. July 24, 1876. *Andrew Murray Smith, Physician, d. Oct.
- *1806.
 *Sames Harvey Tuthill, Lawyer, d. Jan. 18, 1894.
 *Elisha Whittlesey, Clergyman and Society Secretary, d. Feb. 19, 1898.

- *Samuel Frederick Bacon, Clergyman, d. Mar. 28, 1915. *William Dexter Banchard, Student, d.
- Sept. 3, 1849. *Reuben L. Boynton, Teacher, d. 1847. *Louis W. Bryant. *Uzal Wade Condit, Clergyman, d. Sept.
- 17, 1902.
- *Thomas Schofield Dewing, Clergyman, d. Feb. 25, 1891. George Palmer Folsom, Clergyman, d. *George
- Nov. 12, 1904. *James Manning Hosford, Lawyer and In-
- surance, d. Aug. 14, 1898. *Joseph Keeney, Physician, d. July 7,
- 1863. *Isaac Newton Lincoln, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 5, 1862. lihu Loomis, Elihu Clergyman, Centerville, Mass.
- *Judson Guitteau Lyman, Farmer, d. Sept. 2, 1879. *Henry Colton Morris. *William Allen Niles, Clergyman, d. Sept.
- 14, 1897. *Charles Henry Norton, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 6, 1857. *John Lemuel Thomas Phillips, College Professor, d. Apr. 4, 1879. *Lyman Douglass Prindle, Lawyer, d. May 27, 1806. *Thomas Henderson Rouse, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 30, 1899. *Charles Burt Sheldon, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 21, 1895. *Samuel Bridges Sheldon, Teacher, d. Apr.
- 11, 1849. *Andrew Kingsbury Smith, Army Surgeon,
- A. Aug. 14, 1890.
 *Horace Boardman Smith, Lawyer and Judge, d. Dec. 26, 1888.
 *Thomas Ward Stafford, Farmer, d. Mar.
- 29, 1891. *Nathaniel Emmons Taylor, Lawyer, d.
- Apr. 13, 1874. *Julius Sylvester Townsend, Clergyman. *Abraham Van Wyck Van Vechten, Law-yer, d. Sept. 4, 1906. *Elias Eliot Warner, Teacher, d. July 27,
- 1854.

*John B. Waterman, Student, d. Apr. 19, 1846

*David Ames Wells, Author, d. Nov. 5, 1808.

*Henry Wells, Student, d. Sept., 1845.

1848

- *Bisbee Morrill Beals, Physician, d. 1889. *James A. Bell. *Warren Clarke Benton, Lawyer, d. Dec.

- Warren Clarke Benton, Lawyer, u. Loc. I, 1901.
 *Albert H. Bodman.
 *Thomas Scott Bradley, Clergyman, d. June 28, 1863.
 Edgar Warner Clarke, Clergyman, Pastor Emeritus of Pana Presbyterian Church, 504 East 1st St., Pana, Ill.
 *Elli Corwin, Clergyman and Financial Secretary, d. Aug. 19, 1899.
 *Edwin Davenport, Professor, d. 1895.
 *Derick Defreest, Physician, d. 1885.
 *Jacob B. Dewel, d. 1865.
 *Charles Seely Dunning, Clergyman, d. June 1, 1885.

- June 1, 1885. *Samuel Tobey Field, Lawyer, d. 1901. *Chandler Thomas Ford, Teacher, d. Sept.
- 19, 1894. *Noah Ely Gardner, Teacher, d. Nov. 21.
- 1849. •William Franklin Hurlbut.
- *Thomas Colton Parmelee Hyde, Farmer, d. Oct. 26, 1900. *Thomas Caldwell Ingalls, Merchant, d.
- Nov. 21, 1886. *Thomas Jefferson King, Physician, d.
- Nov. 6, 1889. *Arunah Hall Lilly, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 13, 1875. *John Gibson McMynn, Teacher, d. June 5, 1900. *Jacob Gerritt Miller, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 19, 1915. *Charles Drake Mills, Physician, d. Dec.
- 17, 1878. William Pitt Porter, Lawyer, d. Mar. 39,
- ^{1873.} *John Reed, Farmer and Surveyor, d. July
- John Dennis Strong, Clergyman, d.
 Mar. 14, 1859.
 Nathan Trowbridge, Druggist, d. May 3,
- 1850.

1849

- *John Marvin Batcheldor, Teacher, d. 1903. *Edward Griffin Beckwith, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 10, 1900. *Fisher Ames Boise, Law Student, d. Apr. 1852.
- 17, 1852. *Evelyn Augustus Burt, Business, d. Nov.
- *Evelyn Augustus Burt, Business, d. Nov. 24, 1890.
 *Albert Chamberlin, Clergyman, d. 1908.
 *George Munger Coan, Music Teacher, d. Nov. 23, 1881.
 *George Washington Connitt, Clergyman, d. May 16, 1898.
 *Zebina Curtiss, Student, d. 1848.
 *Edward Irving Ford, Physician, d. Nov. 16, 1068.
- 16, 1908. *Joseph Crane Foster, Clergyman, d. July
- *Timothy Allyn Hazen, Clergyman, d. July
- July 15, 1005. *Corydon Webster Higgins, Clergyman and Editor, d. Aug. 21, 1894. *James Barber Howard, Clergyman, d. Jan. 16, 1856.



- *Nathan Sherwood King, Physician, d. Dec. 11, 1898. *Robert Bruce Moorman, Lawyer, d. Mar.,
- 1895. *John Scott Nelson, Clergyman, d. 1860. *John Newbanks, d. Aug. 28, 1893. *John Marzhall Newton, Librarian, d. Dec.
- 9, 1897. *Luther Hopkins Northrop, Teacher, d.
- 1889. *Isaac Gray Ogden, Clergyman, d. Nov.
- 28, 1904. *David Smith Pierce.

- William Delano Putnam, Teacher, d. 1852. *Francis Rand, Teacher, d. June 27, 1889. *Newton Henry Rosseter, Student, d. Dec.
- so, 1853. *Lyndon Arnold Smith, Railroad Business, d. Oct. 31, 1894. *Joseph Dwight Strong, Clergyman, d.
- 1886.
- *Robert Mason Swift, Law Student, d. Dec. 18, 1848. *David Haven
- Thayer, Clergyman, d.
- Sept. 19, 1882. *Milton Burrall Sept. 8, 1915. Whitney, Lawyer, d.

*Peter Mason Bartlett, Clergyman and College President, d. 1901. *Edward Payson Clarke, d. Sept. 1, 1853. *Frederick Alonzo Curtis, d. June 10,

- *Oliver Bliss Hayes, Bookkeeper, d. July
- 4. 1866. William M. Kerr, Soldier, d. 1864. William Edward Merriman, Clergyman,
- d. Aug. 1, 1892. *Alfred Johnson Olds, Rancher, d. Nov.
- A. 1915. •William Dodge Porter, Nat. Temp. So-ciety Treasurer, d. Feb. 36, 1913. •Albert Mansfield Pratt, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- 13, 1889
- ¹³, ¹⁰⁰⁰. *James Hussey Sprague, Insurance, d. July 21, 1898. *Theodore Frelinghuysen Van Vechten,
- Law Student, d. June 20, 1853.

1851

*Jarvis Martin Adams, Lawyer, d. March 7, 1902. *Charles Lucius Alden, Lawyer, d. Nov.

- 21, 1902. •Willard Oscar Carpenter, Newspaper man,
- A. July 20, 1802.
 Thomas H. Curtiss, Produce Dealer, d. Jan. 8, 1888.
 Charles H. Dann.
 Abner DeWitt, Clergyman, d. Apr. 18, 2007.
- 1877.
- Prescott Fay, Fruit Culture and Horti-culture, 76 Central St., Framingham, Mass
- *Ephraim Flint, Clergyman, d. Nov. 28, 1882.
- *Francis Fenelon Ford, Clergyman, d. July 26, 1856. *Charles Stillman Joslin, Merchant, d.
- Dec. 11, 1908. *Jesse Lorenzo Lyons, Clergyman, d. Mar.
- 1, 1888. *George Milton Noyes, Lawyer, d. Apr.
- 25, 1863. *Timothy Pickering Ranney, Lawyer, d.
- Apr. 20, 1874.

*John Seymour, Teacher, d. Oct., 1854. *James White, College Treasurer, d. Sept. 3, 1895.

1852

- *Simeon Batchelor, Writer, d. Sept. 3, 1861.
- Rowan Clarke, Physician, d. Apr. 3, 1896.
 John Daniel English, Clergyman, d. Apr.
- 7, 1897. Charles Edward Harwood, Vice-President Mexican Petroleum Co., 1015 Security Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Upland, Cal.
- *Norman Lewis Johnson, Lawyer, d. May 21, 1900. *John Adams Kilburn, Lawyer, d. Nov.
- 20, 1860. *Jacob William Marcusson.
- (Init. by Amherst), Clergyman, d. Apr. 1, 1913. *Benjamin Mason Munn, Lawyer, d. Dec.
- 3, 1900. *James Harvey Parsons, Clergyman, d. Sept. 24, 1884. *Stephen Clapp Pixley, Missionary, d.
- Feb. 21, 1914. •William Sidney Potter, Teacher, d. Aug.
- 31, 1854. *Henry Lyman Pratt, Lawyer, d. Sept. 28,
- 1894. *Llewellyn Pratt, Clergyman, d. June 14,
- 1913. *Bela Newton Seymour, Clergyman, d.
- Feb. 27, 1903. *Edwin Augustus Van Deusen, Farming, d.
- *William Welles, Farmer, d. Apr. 14, 1860. *Alden Bradford Whipple, Clergyman, d. Dec. 24, 1910.

1853

- *Robert John Adams, Clergyman, d. Nov. 25, 1911. *George Eli Beckwith, Sugar Planter, d.
- Nov. 3, 1898. *Orlando Cullen Blackmer, Manufacturers' Agent, d. Jan. 5, 1913. *James Alpheus Clark, College Professor,
- d. Aug. 17, 1860. *Leveus Eddy, (Init. by Western Re-serve), Clergyman and Teacher, d. Sept. 28, 1905. *George Hazeltine, Oil Producer, d. May
- 3, 1915. *George Marshall Howe, Physician, d.
- Sept. 16, 1882. Henry Austin Miner, Clergyman and Edi-tor, Sec. Congl. Ministers' Aid for Wis-consin, 540 State St., Madison, Wis. *Charles Henry Read, Tanner, d. 1903. *Joseph Smith Winans, Physician, d. Mar.
- 7, 1890. *James Samuel Woods, Physician, d. Nov.
- 21, 1860.

- *Judson Aspinwall, Farmer, d. Oct. 10, 1860.
- Walter Halsey Clark, Clergyman and Teacher, d. June 12, 1912. Daniel Poote.
- *Horace Barnes Foskett, Clergyman, d. Sept. 2, 1892. *John Patterson Shelton Gifford, Mer-
- chant, d. Aug. 13, 1897. •Heman Mithidates Glass, Seedsman, d.
- Mar. 4, 1911.

- *Henry Clay Merritt, Cold Storage, d.
- Eldridge Mix, (Init. by Western Reserve), Clergyman, Hampton Institute, Hamp-ton, Va.
- *Martin Henry Moore, Lumber Dealer,
- d. 1904. *George Washington Northrup, Theological Seminary President, d. Dec. 29, 1900. *Jarvis Rockwell, Lawyer, d. May 14,
- 1885.
- *Robert Bayard Snowden, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 9, 1901. *Jacob Hurd Strong, Clergyman, d. 1904. *Horace Horatio Taft, Teacher, d. Jan.
- *James Judson Tucker, Clergyman, d. Jan. 13, 1864.
 *Lyman Warner, (Init. by Western Reserve), Clergyman, Salisbury, Ct.

- *Cyrus Morris Dodd, College Professor, d. Apr. 25, 1897. *Samuel Baker Forbes, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 4, 1913. *Alpha D. Griswold, d. Jan. 3, 1892. *James Alonzo Knapp, Farmer, d. Mar.
- 22, 1865. *Ephraim Livingston Lincoln, I,awyer, d.
- Sept. 8, 1859. Jeorge Alpha +George Miller, Clergyman, d.
- July 20, 1910. *Phineas Mixer, (Init. by Western Re-serve), Clergyman, d. Sept. 2, 1912. *James Orton, Clergyman, d. Sept. 22,
- 1877. *Jacob Whitcomb Pratt, Farmer, d. Aug.
- 16, 1877. •John Richards, Farmer, d. Jan. 2, 1892. •Samuel Francis Shaw, Physician, d. Dec. 7, 1884. Alvin Wallace, Business, last known ad-
- dress, Auburn, N. Y. George Thomas Washburn, Clergyman and Educator, 183 Kensington Ave., Meri-
- den, Ct. *Charles P. Wheeler, Farmer, d. 1897.

1856

- *James Abram Garfield, President of the United States, d. Sept. 19, 1881. *Abner Hazeltine, Lawyer, d. May 3,
- 1915. *James King Hazen, Committee Secretary
- Jande Editor, d. Aug. 22, 1902.
 *Henry Martyn Jones, Clergyman, d. Feb. 2, 1896.
 *Charles Wesley MacCarthy, Clergyman, d.
- Charles Wesley MacCaruly, Circgyman, o. Feb. 12, 1912.
 *James McLean, (Init. by Western Reserve), Clergyman, d. Jan. 11, 1884.
 Edwin Hathaway Pound, Captain and Lawyer, (Retired), Lawing, Mo.
 *Frank Shepard, Broker, d. July 24, 1911.
 *Lemuel Peterson Webber, Clergyman, d. Sant d. 1897.

- Sept. 24, 1874. *Charles Dana Wilber, Civil Engineer, d.
- Dec. 20, 1891. *Lavalette Wilson, Teacher and Civil En-
- gineer, d. 1911.

1857

- *Rufus Apthorp, Clergyman, d. Dec. 7, 1000.
- Samuel Edward Elmore, Retired Bank

President, 98 Farmington Ave., Hartford, Ct. *James Guthrie, Railroad Agent, d. Apr.

- 18, 1895. *Alexander Hutchins, Physician, d. July

- a), 1906.
 *Edward Payson Kimball, (Init. by Amherst), Lawyer, d. March 9, 1909.
 Robert Emmet McMath, Civil Engineer, (Retired), 512 Bompart Ave., Webster Groves, Mo.
 *Irving Magee, Clergyman, d. Nov. 8, 1909.
- 1000. *Andrew Parsons, Clergyman, d. Aug.
- 1904. *Charles Morgan Pierce, Clergyman, d.
- Mar. 4, 1915. John P. Roe, Broker. *Charles Augustus Stork, Theological School Professor, d. Dec. 17, 1883. *Alexander Walker, Lawyer, d. Mar. 23,
- 1873. •Horace Herman Wells, Lawyer, d. Aug.
- 23, 1863.

1858

- Robert Emmet Adams, Farmer and Real Estate, Bradentown, Fla. *Benjamin Baxter Bissell, Newspaper
- man, d. 1009. *Charles Henry Bissell, Clergyman, d.
- Dec 20, 1900. *Joseph Perry Bixby, Clergyman, d. April
- 18, 1906. *Charles Henry Brown, Lawyer, d. Apr.
- Truman Tvrrell Buck, Banker, Omaha, Neh.; Res. 322 N. 22d St., Omaha,
- Neb.
- Henry Thornton Ford, Clergyman, d. Dec. 7, 1015.
 Henry Justus Herrick, Physician, d. Jan. 23, 1001.
- *William Artemas Lloyd, Clergyman, d.
- William Artemas Lloyd, Clergyman, d. Jan. 29, 1010.
 Charles Cornelius Coffin Painter, Clergyman, d. Jan. 13, 1805.
 Edward Arthur Pierce, Clergyman, d. F*b. 26, 1868.
 Thomas Post. Lawyer, d. May 4, 1913.
 Elias Fitch Tanner, (Init. by Hamilton), Clergyman, d. Dec. 7, 1899.

1859

- *Henry Charles Haskell, Missionary, d. Mar. 30, 1914. *Jeremiah Degraff Hyde, Lawyer, d. Apr.
- 13, 1807. *Henry Albert Schauffler, Missionary, d. Feb. 15, 1905.

1860

- *William Allen Briggs, Clergyman, d.
- Jan. 12, 1808. Diggs, Chapin, Cirgyman,
 William Wilberforce Chapin, Clergyman,
 d. Mar. 22, 1865.
 James Haswell, Harwood, Clergyman,
- Jawthorne, Cal. *Jasper Hutchings, Lawyer, d. Mar. 5, 1806.
- *George Roswell Leavitt, Clergyman, d. Mar. 4, 1911.

1861

William Penn Alcott, Clergyman, Pastor of

Linebrook Church, Ipswich, Mass.; Res. Boxford, Mass. Edward Newton Beale, Physician, d.

- *Edward March 16, 1902. *Thomas Edwin Brastow, Merchant, d.
- Dec. 9, 1905. George Marsh Carrington, Insurance, Win-sted, Ct.; Res. 47 Hinsdale Ave., Win-sted, Ct.
- *Joseph Danielson, Clergyman, d. Feb. 20, 1898. Phimon Rockwell Day, Clergyman, W.
- Hartford, Ct. *Frederick Hicks, Missionary, d. Feb. 24,
- 1871.
- 1871. George Cook Raynolds, Missionary (Re-tired). 225 Laurel St., Hartford, Ct. George Gardner Smith, Clergyman, 94 Bayard Lane, Princeton, N. J. William Chapman Spelman, Merchant, Short Hills, N. J. James Dewey Tucker, Clergyman, 382 Elm St., West Haven, Ct. *George White, Clergyman, d. Mar. 14, 1870.

- 1870.

1862

- *William Parmenter Bennett, Clergyman, d. Mar. 9, 1896. *Joseph Albert Blake, Publisher, d. July

- Joseph Albert Diake, Fusiking, G. J., 27, 1882.
 *Edward Stanley Brewster, Government Official, d. June 20, 1865.
 Edward Roland Cutler, Physician and Farmer, Battle Creek, Mich.
 *Samuel Goode Wheeler Ely, d. Sept. 26,
- 1012.
- 1912. *Frank Freeman, d. Nov., 1868. *John Howard Goodhue, Worker for Freedmen, d. Aug. 29, 1864. *Reuben Stedman Hazen, Student, d. Oct.
- 1859.
- *William Albert James, Clergyman, d.
- William Albert James, Clergyman, d. Jan. 14, 1892.
 Everett Edward Lewis, Clergyman, Box 43 Haddam, Ct.
 Albert Monroe Moore, Lawyer, Central Block, Lowell, Mass.; Res. 23 Dulton St., Lowell, Mass.; Franklin Edward Nettleton, Superintendent (Retired), DeLand, Fla.
 *John Denton Nicoll, Physician, d. Oct. 24, 1862.

- 24, 1863. Henry Thomas Perry, Missionary, Am. Board of Comms. for Foreign Missions (Retired), Ashfield, Mass.
- *Homer Rogers, Manufacturer, d. Nov.
- 10, 1907. *Edmund Burke Smith, Real Estate, d.
- *Komuna 2017.
 Feb. 11, 1915.
 Thomas Jefferson Smith, Physician, 32 W. Commerce St. Bridgeton, N. J.
 *Prancis Huntington Snow, University Chancellor, d. Sept. 20, 1908.
 *Albert True, Clergyman, d. Oct. 18,

1863

Charles Sylvester Brooks, Clergyman, Wellesley, Mass. *Henri Hendrick Buxton, Soldier, d. Oct.

- 22, 1862
- *Samuel Warren Dike, Clergyman and Au-thor, d. Dec. 3, 1913. *Charles McAllister, Physician, d. July
- 20, 1013. James Gilbert Mason, Clergyman, Metu-
- chen, N. J.

- *Alexander Moss Merwin, Clergyman, d.
- *Feb. 2, 1905. *William Bement Putney, Lawyer, d.
- Sept. 10, 1904. Leverett Wilson Spring, College Profes-sor Emeritus, Brimmer Chambers, Bos-Mass ton.
- *Charles Warren Stone, Lawyer, d. Aug. 15, 1912.

1865

- *John Strawn Bayne, Clergyman, d. Dec.
- 25, 1915. *John Edwin Bradley, Educator, d. Oct.
- 7, 1912. *Osamus Monroe Drury, Physician, d. June 28, 1881. *Orestes Gardner Eldridge, Teacher, d.
- Mar. 30, 1875. Aaron Wesley Field, Clergyman, Gilsum, N. H. *Charles Goldsbury, Lawyer, d. Mar. 15,
- 1895. *Frederick Holland, Farmer, d. Jan. 9,
- 1892. Henry Hall Judson, Writer. *Watson Willard Torrey, Clergyman, d. Oct. 4, 1869.

1884

- Ira Wilder Allen, Jr., Clergyman, 223 Chestnut St., Paris, Ill. *John Henry Burke, Lawyer, d. June 7,
- 1915. Calvin Montague Clark, Clergyman and Professor, Bangor Theological Semi-nary, Bangor, Me.; Res. 306 Union St., Bangor, Me. Frederic Tappan Ranney, Real Estate, Mem. of F. T. Ranney & Co., 632 Penobscot Bldg., Detroit, Mich.; Res. So Flice St. Detroit, Mich.; Res.
- 89 Eliot St., Detroit, Mich.

1885

- Charles Bernice Ames, Publisher Motor & Motor Boating, 119 W. 40th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Metuchen, N. J.
 George Stewart Duncan, Clergyman and Professor, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Md., and The American University, Washington, D. C.; Res. 2000 Seventh St., N. E., Washington, D. C.
 *Lewis Alexander James, Superintendent, d. Feb. 8, 1901.
 William Watson Ranney, Clergyman, Pastor of First Congregational Church.

- d. Feb. 8, 1907. William Watson Ranney, Clergyman, Pastor of First Congregational Church, 1501 Wood Ave., Colorado Springs, Col. George Washington Yates, Jr., Agent for Yates Drug & Chemical Co., 155-163 Leonard St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Saratoga Club, Saratoga Springs, N. Y.

1886

- Orlando Curtiss Bidwell, Lawyer, Great Barrington, Mass. *George Henry Flint, Clergyman, d. July

- George Henry Flint, Clergyman, d. July 24, 1915.
 William Mather Marvin, Principal High School, Hoosick Falls, N. Y.; Res. Par-sons Ave., Hoosick Falls, N. Y.
 Charles Hall Perry, Photographer, 805 Main St., Fitchburg, Mass.
 Arthur Vincent Taylor, Teacher, Head Assistant in Barringer High School, Newark, N. J.; Res. 255 N. 6th St., Newark, N. J.

Digitized by Google

- John Thomas Baxter, Lawyer, Pres. of Northwestern Life Insurance Co., 1101 Nicollet Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 4601 Fremont Ave., S. Minneapolis, Minn.

- Minn. William Robert Broughton, Physician, 341 Madiaon Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 15 Church St., Bloomfield, N. J. William Goodysear, Journalist, 602 Cali-fornia St., Pullman, Wash. *Rush Wilmot Kimball, Physician and Surgeon, d. Nov. 15, 1915. Archie Freeman McAlaster, Lawyer, Main St., Gouverneur, N. Y.; Res. 92 Clin-ton St., Gouverneur, N. Y.

- Hamilton Ford Allen, Professor, Washington and Jefferson College, Washington, Pa.
- *Herbert Marsena Allen, Clergyman, d.

- *Herbert Marsena Allen, Clergyman, G. Jan. 24, 1911.
 Augustus Walker Buck, Surgeon, 252 Pine St., Fall River, Mass.
 Willard Alanson Glen, Lawyer, 37 Wieting Block, Syracuse, N. Y.; Res. 113 Comstock Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Ralph Erastus Loveland, (Init. by Middlebury). Merchant, 76 Gladstone Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 William Wirt Newell, Lawyer, Mem. Newell & Rhodes, 86 Court St., Binghamton, N. Y.; Res. 46 Front St., Binghamton, N. Y.
 *Ellis John Thomas, Life Insurance, d. Nov. 24, 1912.

- hamton, N. Y.; Res. 40 Front 51., Biaghamton, N. Y.
 *Ellis John Thomas, Life Insurance, d. Nov. 24, 1912.
 *Augustus Rufenot Timerman, Commission Broker, d. Dec. 23, 1896.
 Henry Daniel Wild, Professor Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.; Res. 7 Southworth St., Williamstown, Mass.
 Charles Adams Williams, Principal of High School, Hudson, Mass.; Res. 66 Warren St., Hudson, Mass.

1889

*John Glover Broughton, Dentist, d. Nov.

- 20, 1904. Oliver Stowe Brown, Manufacturer, with McClerrnan & Co., 1234 Peoples Gas Bldg.. Chicago, Ill.; Res. Box' 73, Bldg., Chicago, Ravinia, Ill.
- Ravinia, III. John Frederick Fitschen, Jr., Clergyman, Pastor of Jefferson Ave. Presbyterian Church, Detroit, Mich.; Res. 171 Semi-nole Ave., Detroit, Mich. Henry Foster Grout, Real Estate, Shir-ley Centre, Mass. *Edward Alexander Johnson, Journalist, d. Jan. 13, 1894. Carlton Spencer Severance, Assessor of Estates and Guardianships, Scott Bldg., Salt Lake City, U.; Res. Keith Apts., Salt Lake City, U. William Jesse Runcie Welton.

1800

- Hanford Wisner Edson, Teacher (Re-tired). Scottsville, N. Y. John Rutherford McGiffert, (Init. by Hamilton), Manufacturer, with Clyde Iron Works, Duluth, Minn.; Res. 2324 E. Fifth St. Duluth, Minn. Franklin Kittredge White. Merchant, I Columbia Terrace, Brookline, Mass.

Theodore Whittelsey, Director of General Laboratory, with The U. S. Rubber Co., 567 W. 58th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 142 Gordonhurst Ave., Upper Mont-clair, N. J.

1891

- Philip Schuyler Allen, Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6019 Kim-bark Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 William Howell Edwards, Teacher, Boys' High School, Brooklyn, N. Y.; Res. 66 Quincy St., Brooklyn, N. Y.;
 Frank Harvey Elmore, Merchant, with Farbwerke-Hoechst Co., 23 S. Main St., Providence, R. I.; Res. Box 666, Provi-dence, R. I.
 Harry Woodruff Johnson, (Init. by Mid-dlebury), Clergyman, 150 S. Hanover St., Nanticoke, Pa.
 Frank Leonard Luce, Clergyman, 28 Savin Hill Ave., Boston, Mass.
 Payson Sibley Wild, Writer and Farmer, 5533 University Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1803

- Ernest Clark Bartlett, Clergyman, Chelms-ford, Mass.
- Ernest Clark Bartlett, Clergyman, Chelms-ford, Mass. John Charles Campbell, Secretary, South-ern Highland Division, Russell Sage Foundation, 412 Legal Bldg, Asheville, N. C.; Res. "Blithewood," St. Dun-stans Rd., Asheville, N. C. Winthrop Benton Greene, Clergyman, Walnut and 21st St., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. Hamilton Ct., Philadelphia, Pa.; Leverett Bradbury Merrill, Vocal Teacher, 218 Tremont St., Boston, Mass. Frederick Bushnell Ryder, Editor, En-quirer Office, 2525 Gilbert Ave., Cin-cinnati, O.

1893

- Henry Burnham Boone, Lawyer, Uni-versity Station, Charlottesville, Va. Elmer Rockwood Edson, Physician, 824 Union St., Seattle, Wash. Chatles Taft Ennis, Lawyer, Lyons, N. Y. Louis Palmer Slade, Principal of High School, New Britain, Ct.; Res. 1536 Stanley St., New Britain, Ct. *Frank Henry Woodman, Purser, d. 1907.

1804

- William Hayden Baker, Physician, 523 Hampshire St., Quincy, Ill. Alexander White Doolittle, Cotton Broker, 108 Genessee St., Utica, N. Y. Richard Sweet Folsom, (Init. by Colum-bia), Lawyer, Mem. of Folsom, Jennings & Fifer, 1822-76 West Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2218 Prairie Ave., Chicago, Ill.; McMurrie, Iron Founder.
- Chicago, Ill. Herbert John McMurrie, Iron Founder, with J. W. Bowden & Co., Freehold, N. J.; Res. 21 Brinckerhoff Ave., Free-hold, N. J. Henry Grant Rowe, Editor, Medina, O.

1805

Winfred Howard Babbitt, Labor Agency, with Hawaiian Sugar Planters Associa-tion, Box 315 Honolulu, Hawaii; Res. 2728 Nunanu Ave., Honolulu, Hawaii.

- Benjamin Thomas Bartlett, Lawyer, Mem. Bartlett & Grimmell, Derry, N. H.
 William Hardy Gorman, State Hospital for the Insane, Columbus, O.
 Maclay Hoyne, State's Attorney, Crim-inal Court Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5136 Blackstone Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Prank Silliaman Parmenter, Lawyer, 408-90 Cannon Pl., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 5 Wash-ington Pl., Troy, N. Y.
 Monroe Weed Smith, Sales Manager, with Hutchins-Kilbourne Co., 800 Prospect Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 John Daniel Wild, Lawyer, with Chandler, Hildreth, & Co., 56 W. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1360 E. 52nd St., Chicago, Ill.

- Frederick Bowden Ayer, Insurance, Vice-Pres. The Fred. P. Thomas Co., 519 Swetland Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 40 Mt. Upton St., E. Cleveland, O.
 Berthier Whitford Mather, Physician, Mountain Home, Id.
 George Francis Pedrick, Furniture Mer-chant, with C. B. Moller, Cambridge-port, Mass.; Res. Common St.; Water-town, Mass.
- port, Mass.; Kes. Common St.; Water-town, Mass. Dwight Gordon Smith, Physician, 1421 Columbia Rd., Washington, D. C. Dudley Woodbridge Strickland, Lawyer, Mem. West & Strickland, 603-610 Symes Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 1134 Downing St., Denver, Col.

1807

- William Adams Burns, Lawyer, Mem. Burns, Cummings & Rosenthal, 8 Bank Row, Pittsfield, Mass.; Res. 97 Apple-ton Ave., Pittsfield, Mass.
 Christopher Field Clay, Lawyer, 217 Coro-nado Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 2044 Bellaire St., Denver, Col.
 George Phillips Dike, Lawyer, Mem. Mac-leod, Calver, Copeland & Dike, 350 Tremont Bldg., Boston, Mass.; Res. 33 Circuit Rd., Chestnut Hill, Brookline, Mass.

- Mass. Charles Knight Hyde. Herbert Lee Pratt, Lawyer and Clerk of Court, Hingham, Mass. Fred Brown Whitney, International Law-yer, 714 Evans Bldg., Washington, D. C.; Res. 414 Julian St., Waukegan, Ill.

1898

- Roy Clement Burr, Engineer, with The New York Telephone Co., 15 Dey St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Chestnut Ave., Metuchen, N. J. •Gavin Archibald Campbell, Teacher, d.
- Mar. 15, 1899. Clinton Churchill Clarke, Jr., Altadena, Cal.
- Cal. Richard Brown Harris. Lawyer, 39 Ziegler Blk., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 730 Cannon St., Spokane, Wash. Lawrence Riggs Howard, Clergyman, Pastor Congregational Church, 607 Cen-ter St., Whitewater, Wis. •Fred Smith Madison, Business, d. June
- 29, 1913. William Burnham Merwin, Merchant,

Mem. W. B. Merwin & Co., 424 H. W. Hellman Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 555 W. California St., Pasadena, Cal. Louis O. Woods, Retail Automobile Busi-ness, 120 E. Main St., Morrison, Ill.; Res. 506 E. Main St., Morrison, Ill.

1899

- Edward Rice Bolton, Lumber, Real Es-tate, Vice-President W. M. Cameron & Co., Waco, Tex.; Res. 1223 Austin Ave., Waco, Tex.
- Co., Waco, Tex.; Res. 1323 Fusien and Waco, Tex. Barak Gritman Coles, Jr., Banking, 74 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 420 Eighth Ave., Brooklyn, N. Y. Arthur Lawrence Whitley, Real Estate, 440 Otis Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Evanston, Ill.

1000

- John Fillmore Burkett, Lawyer, 216 So. Main St., Findley, O. Francis Rockwell Marvin, Lawyer, 1718 Williamson Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 8604 Carnegie Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. James Barbour Richardson, Manufacturer, with The American Thread Co., 260 W. Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. 75 Monroe Pl., Bloomfield, N. J. William Howard Richardson, Manufac-turer, President of Richardson Paper Co., Lockland, O.; Res. Glendale, O. Mark Homer Rogars, Physician, 453 Beacon St., Boston, Mass.; Res. Bel-mont, Masa.

- Beacon St., Boston, Mass. mont, Mass. Raymond John Ruliffson, Undertaker, Hermance & Ruliffson, 31 Gibbs St., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 170 Seneca Park-way, Rochester, N. Y. Russell Brewster Southwick, Business, 225 Elm St., Northampton, Mass. Henry Spangler Thompson, Saginaw, Mich
- Henry Spangler Investor Mich. Wilbur Ward, Physician, 24 W. 50th St., New York, N. Y.

- 1901 Sylvester Fay Carr, Lawyer, with Moot, Sprague, Broomell & Marcy, Erie Co. Svga Bk. Bldg., Buffalo, N. Y. 60 Hodge Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Guy Russell Dennett, Business, d. 1901. Giles Hotchkiss Dickinson, Manufacturer of Auto Bodies, Vice-President of Blue Ribbon Auto & Carriage Co., 1790 Broadway, New York, N. Y.; Res. South Mt. Park, Binghamton, N. Y. George Earl Edmunds, Teacher, Clark-son, N. Y. Bayard Bristol Holmes, Physician, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Chicago, III.; Res. 843 E. 40th St., Chicago, III. "George L. Horton, d. Sept. 13, 1906. Archibal Lawrence Hoyne, Physician and Surgeon, 25 E. Washington St., Chicago, III.; Res. 4145 Indiana Ave., Chicago, III.

- Īï.
- 111. William George Kanter, Physician, 63 Eliot St., Detroit, Mich. Paul Leggett, Automobile and Garage Business, with Nyack Garage, Inc., 93-95 Burd St., Nyack, N. Y.; Res. 69 First Ave., Nyack, N. Y.

Robert Jacob Mishler, Laces, 3647 Broad-way, New York, N. Y. Stephen Noyes Wager, Insurance and Brokerage, with R. C. Rathbone & Son, Inc. 80 Maiden Lane, New York, N. Y.; Res. Haworth, N. J.

1002

- Winfield Haynes Dennett, Business, with Glasgow Mfg. Co., S. Hadley Falls, Mass.
- *Tristam Burges Johnson, Lawyer, d. July
- Initiation Biggs Johnson, Lawyer, & July
 Io, 1911.
 Roy Hunter Palmer, Lawyer, 410 Frear Bidg., Troy, N. Y.; Res. 608 Third Ave., Troy, N. Y.
 Donald Pritchard Smith, Assistant Pro-fessor, Princeton University, Princeton, N. J.; Res. 94 Bayard Lane, Princeton, N. J.
- Stanley Herbert Wheelock, Woolen Manu-facturer, Uxbridge, Mass.

1903

- Laurence Cutler Bangs, Paper Business, with H. G. Craig & Co., 200 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 518 W. 1615t St., New York, N. Y. Theodore Williams Dike, Purchasing Agent, Florence Mfg. Co., Florence, Mass.; Res. 33 Bright St., Northamp-ton, Mass.
- Morton Hoit Eddy, Lawyer, 72 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5510 East End Ave., Chicago, Ill. Percy Hazen Houston, Professor, Uni-
- Percy Hazen Houston, Professor, University of Texas, Austin, Tex.; Res. 2601 University Ave., Austin, Tex.
 Roy Meriwether Shayne, Business, Pres. Hopkins & Shayne, 85 Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 105 So. State St., Chicago, Ill.
 Harlan Lewis Walrath, last known address, Little Falls, N. Y.

1004

- 1994 Frederick James Beiermeister, Manufac-turer, 2 Green St., Rensselaer, N. Y.; Res. Tibbits Ave., Troy, N. Y. Morris DeCamp Crawford, Cotton Goods, with W. B. Conrad & Co., 47 White St., Nwack, N. Y.; Res. 22 Depew Ave., Nyack, N. Y.; Res. 22 Depew Ave., Nyack, N. Y.; Res. 22 Depew Ave., Nyack, N. Y.; Res. 22 Depew Ave., Judson Arthur Harrington, Real Estate and Insurance, 47 W. 34th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Great Neck Station, N. Y. Lloyd Hazen Houston, Farmer, Mem. Houston Bros., Talent, Ore. William Henry Peabody, Lumber, with Weyerhauser Lumber Co., Everett, Wash.; Res. 1301 Whetmore Ave., Everett, Wash. Harold Percy Peckham, Lawyer, 60 Third St., Waterford, N. Y. George Mather Richards, Illustrator, Hampton Court, Richmond, N. Y. Burthary Ward, Farming, Burchard Rd., Williamstown, Mass.

1905

Bernard Copping, Jr., Accountant, Power Implement Co., Bozeman, Mont.; Res. 715 Grand Ave., Bozeman, Mont.

- James Watson Williams Dimon, Physician, 600 State St., Utica, N. Y.
 Willis Percival Goldin, Brick Manufac-turer, Mem. Percival Goldin & Son, W. Main St., Catskill, N. Y.; Res. 39 Liberty St., Catskill, N. Y.; Res. 39 Liberty St., Catskill, N. Y.; Robert Gray Goodman, Secretary, Y. M. C. A., Augusta, Me.; Res. 4 School St. Pl., Augusta, Me.; Herbert Russell Helbig, Real Estate Dealer, 116 Dime Bank Bldg., De-troit, Mich.; Res. 110 Philadelphia Ave. E., Detroit, Mich.
 Herman Livingston, Jr., Insurance Broker, 15 E. 10th St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Arthur Marvin, Dry Goods, with Amoskeag Mfg. Co., 34 Thomas St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 174 McDon-ough St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 Joseph Edwin Shoudy, Lawyer, Darby, Mont.

- Mont. James William Wadsworth, Superintend-ent Needles Gas & Electric Co., Needles, Cal.

· 1006

- *Basil Doliver Barlow, d. 1910. Wilson Elias McGown, Hardware, with D. J. McGown, Cooperstown, N. Y. Harold Adin Nomer, Teacher, Law-renceville School, Lawrenceville, N. J. Joseph Warren Stone, Insurance, with Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., 819 Leader Bldg., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1936 E. 97th St., Cleveland, O.

1907

- 1907
 Clifford Minor Barber, with Reading-Bayonne Steel Casting Co., Bayonne, N. J.; Res. 18 Hickory St., Orange, N. J.;
 John Howard Conover, Lawyer, with Pit-ney, Hardin & Skinner, Prudential Bldg., Newark, N. J.; Res. 25 Conover Terrace, Orange, N. J.
 Edward Stuart Cramer, Public Account-ant, with N. Y. & Buffalo Audit Co., 73 W. Eagle St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 367 Tremont St., N. Tonawanda, N. Y.
 Harry Preston Houston, Building and Loan, 614 First Savings Bank Bldg., Oakland, Cal.; Res. Berkeley Inn., Berkeley, Cal.
 Alden Ellis Moore, Circulation Manager, Curtis Publishing Co., Philadelphia, Pai, Pa.
 Moare, Automobiles with
- Pa.; Res. 1525 Fairmont Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 George Abram Moore, Automobiles, with Cole Motor Co. 842 S. Olive St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 3003 Hobart Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Robert Leon Pease, Paper Manufacturer, Secretary, Hawthorne Paper Co., Kalamazoo, Mich.: Res. 623 Summer St., Kalamazoo, Mich.
 Lucius Elmer Sayer, Jr., Paper Business with Canfield Paper Co., 62 Duane St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Tuckahoe, N. Y.

1008

- Harold Chamberlain Fenno. Fire Insur-ance Engineer, with Continental Insur-ance Co., 80 Maiden Lane, New York, N. Y. Hiram Wilson Fisher, District Manager, with Lincoln National Life Insurance

- Co., 622 W. Main St., Battle Creek, Mich.; Res. Battle Creek, Mich. Milton Albert Fischer, Lawyer, 43 Cedar St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 70 W. 94th St., New York, N. Y. Dean Stanley Johnson, Sales Manager, with S. F. Bowson Co., Inc., 612 How-ard St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2823 Kelsey St., San Francisco, Cal.; Res. 2823 Kelsey St., San Francisco, Cal.; Milliam George Rifenbergh, Stationery, with Eaton Crane & Pike Co., Pitts-field, Mass.; Res. 112 East St., Pitts-field, Mass. Bayard Breeze Snowden, Teacher and Writer, Williston Seminary, Easthamp-ton, Mass.; Res. 20 Park St., East-hampton, Mass. Clinton Burgess Willey, Assistant Sales Manager, with The Carters Ink Co., Cambridge, Mass.; Res. 440 Huron Ave., Cambridge, Mass.

- Collins Atwater, American Hosiery Co., New Britain, Ct.
 John Frederick Bargfrede, Lawyer, Pearl River, N. Y.
 Wesley Franklin Coney, with Library Bureau, 507 City Sav. Bk., Bridgeport, Ct.; Res. 736 Judson Pl., Stratford, Ct.
 Edwin Winfield Day.
 Levant Mason Hall, Publishing, with Journal Printing Co., 12 W. Second St., Jamestown, N. Y.; Res. 305 Lafayette St., New York, N. Y.; James William Pennock, Jr., Manufacturer, with Woodhull, Goodale & Bull, Syra-cuse, N. Y.; Res. 330 Euclid Ave., Syracuse, N. Y.
 Raymond Waite, Lawyer, 412 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1215 Astor St., Chicago, Ill.;
 Ebenezer Deming Williams, Pittafield, Mass.

 - Deming Williams, Pittsfield, Ebenezer Mass.

1010

- William Lansing Chapman, Advertising, 793 Third Ave., Lansingburg, N. Y.
 Charles Durant Coe, Shoe Manufacturer, with W. H. McElwain Co., Nashua, N. H.; Res. 725 Scotlin Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Kersey Fell Coe, (Init. by Tufts), with Standard Oil Co. of N. Y., Otaru, Japan.
 Pobert Grayge Ir. 600 W. 58th St. New

- Japan. Robert Graves, Jr., 200 W. 58th St., New York, N. Y. George Taylor Lynn, Lawyer, Mem. Lynn Bros., Wilder Bidg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 14 Lamberton Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Maurice Gilson Lynn, Lawyer, Men.
- N. Y. Maurice Gilson Lynn, Lawyer, Mem. Lynn Bros., Wilder Bldg., Rochester, N. Y.; Res. 14 Lamberton Pk., Rochester, N. Y. Theodore Worcester Reed, (Init. by Wis-consin), Sales Mgr., with Kissel Kar Co., N. E. Branch, 940 Commonwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 360 Central St., Auburndale, Mass.

1011

- Herbert Fred Bohnet, Teacher, Pingry School, Elizabeth, N. J.; Res. 1150 Mary St., Elizabeth, N. J. Seward Griffin Folsom, Real Estate and Life Insurance, Holmes Bildg., Lima, O. Robert Bizby Freifeld, Lawyer, 291 Broad-way, New York, N. Y.; Res. 1196 Union St., Brooklyn, N. Y. Henry Holland Goff, Farmer, R. F. D. No 1, Attleboro, Mass. Ralph Edwin Howes, with Fairbanks Scale Co., 28 Main St., St. Johnsbury, Vt.

- Vt. Henry Curtis Jordan, Dairy, with Hudson Valley Dairy Co., Newburgh, N. Y.; Ress. Grand Ave., Newburgh, N. Y. Prederick Harrington Loomis, with Re-public Rubber Co.; Res. 1311 Hennepin Ave., Minneapolis, Minn. Maurice Kirkley Mark, with The Minne-sota Loan & Trust Co., Minneapolis, Minne; Res. 4902 Penn Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn

1012

- Brace Bennitt, Salesman, with M. Stein-ert & Sons Co., 243 Main St., Spring-field, Mass.; Res. 120 Summer Ave., Springfield, Mass. Lewis Foster Gifford, Life Insurance, with Illinois Life Ins. Co., Lumber Exchange, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4711 Kenwood Ave., Chicago, Ill. Coit Ladd, Railroad, with Erie Railroad Co., care of R. T. Davis, Jersey City, N. J.; Res. 138 W. Passaic Ave., Ruther-ford, N. J. Alan Leggett, Garage, Nyack Garage, Inc., 93-95 Burd St., Nyack, N. Y.; Res. 69 First Ave., Nyack, N. Y. Conrad Alexander Markwald, Angus Wis.

- Wis.
- Osgood Perry, Teaches, Berkshire School, Sheffield, Mass.
- Sheffield, Mass. Albert Cleveland Reed, Assayer and Chem-ist, with Kennicott Copper Corp., La-touche, Alaska. Wynne Chard Stevens, (Init. by Am-herst), Teacher, Clinton, Ct.

- 1913
 Walter Byron Adams, Bonds, with Erickson Perkins & Co., 203 Ellicott Sq. Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. Geneseo, N. Y.
 James Francis Carroll, Teacher, Kingsley School, Essex Fells, N. J.
 Burton Sargeant Dake, Foreman, with Wilson Foundry and Machinery Co., Pontiac, Mich.; Res. 169 S. Saginaw St, Pontiac, Mich. Res. 169 S. Saginaw St, Pontiac, Machana S. Saginaw St, Pontiac, Machana S. Saginaw St, Pontiac, Machana S. Saginaw St, Pontiac, Mich.
 Burton Sargeant Dake, Foreman, with Wilson Foundry and Machinery Co., Pontiac, Mich.
 George Selbie Gordon, Jr., Teacher, Salisbury School, Salisbury, Ct.; Res. Williamstown, Mass.
 Edgar Nash Miller, Merchant, with S. E. Miller, 34 (Quail St., Albany, N. Y.; Res. 344 (Quail St., Albany, N. Y.; Thomas Raymond Nusbickel, Produce, Mem. F. Nusbickel & Son, Lyons, N. Y. John Guy Prindle, Teacher, High School, Little Falls, N. Y.
 Edward Decker Thomas, Storage Business, with Wisconsin Cold Storage Co., 178 Florida St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 601 Jefferson St., Milwaukee, Wis.

- John Ure Anderson, with Trumbull Steel Co., Warren, O.; Res. 1513 Hiram St., Youngstown, O. Cornelius Merrill Brown, Assistant, Wil-liams College, Williamstown, Mass.; Res. Matawan, N. J. Franklin Clyde Doane, Salesman, with Canfield Paper Co., 62 Dhane St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 914 Putnam Ave., Plainfield, N. J. Henry Manchester Ladd, Jr., Salesman, with Canfield Paper Co., 62 Duane St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 138 W. Passaic Ave., Rutherford, N. J. Reginald Dwight Perry, Salesman, Can-field Paper Co., 62 Duane St., New York, N. Y.; Res. Fitchburg, Mass. James Taylor Van Steenbergh, Law Stu-dent; Res. Douglaston, N. Y.

- 1915
 David Short Dennison, with Trambull Steel Co., Warren, O.; Res. 208 Wash-ington Ave., Warren, O.
 Robert Noble Taber Golding, Law Stu-dent, Northwestern University Law School, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 15620 Myrtle Ave., Harvey, Ill.
 George Cregan Keady, Student, Colum-bia University, New York, N. Y.; Res. 436 Clinton St., Brooklyn, N. Y.
 John Nestell Leonard, with The Cooper Mig. Co., Bennington, Vt.; Res. Ben-nington, Vt.
 Ellis Monroe, Student, University of Wis-consin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 44 Pros-pect Dr., Yonkers, N. Y.
 Bruce Messer Smith, Business, with Stand-ard Oil Co. of N. Y., Hankow, China.

1016

George Carlton Fancher, Farmer, R. F. D. No. 3, New Canaan, Ct. George Siemers Fayen, Student; Res. s18 Upper Mountain Ave., Montclair, N. J. Russell Mortimer Geer, Student; Res. 655 Boulevard, West Hartford, Ct. Caryl Hammond Newell, Student; Res. 699 Lafayette Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. Charles Stott Oakley, Jr., Business Par-sons Trading Corporation, 17 Battery Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. Scars-dale, N. Y. Richard Burton Rockwood, Student; Res. 434 W. 120th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 558 W. 113th St., New York, N.Y.

Harry Alfred Zimmerman, Jr., Student; Res. 69 Illinois Ave., Youngstown, O.

1917

Leonard Hotchkiss Bailey, with Grace

- Minor, Inc., 783 Main St., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 177 Jewett Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.; Res. 177 Jewett Ave., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Marion Staples Cadwell, Student; Res. 213 Lake View Ave., Jamestown, N. Y.
 Horace Steele Keifer, Student; Res. 1230 E. High St., Springfield, O.
 Charles Jerome Massinger, Jr., Student; Res. Butler, N. J.
 Charles Jerome Massinger, Jr., Student; Res. Butler, N. J.
 Lester Adam Paterson, Student; Res. 859 Seventh St., Buffalo, N. Y.
 Theodore Carpenter Slosson, Student; Res. Mount Kisco, N. Y.
 Charles Ferdinand Ulrich; Business, with The Never-Slip Horse Shoe Co., New Brunswick, N. J.; Res. 43 High St. Greenfield, Mass.
 James Ward, IV, Student, Univ. of Pitts-burgh, Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. Brown Pl., Pittsburg, Pa.
- Pittsburg,
- Pittsburg, Pa. Henry Douglas Wild, Student; Res. Wil-liamstown, Mass. Harold Bemis Wright, Student; Res.
- Bellevue, O. John Aubrey Wright, Jr., Res. 829 Wick Ave., Youngstown, O.

1018

- John Robbins Gaut, Student; Res. 301 McKeen Ave., Charleroi, Pa. Richard McCandless Gipson, Student; Res. Far Rockaway, N. Y. George Halle Haya, Student; Res. 2341 E. 40th St., Cleveland, O. Leonard Bogue Hotchkins, Student; Res. 203 Norwood Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. William White Keifer, Student; Res. 1230 E. High St., Springfield, O. Charles Paton Gordon Landon, Student; Res. Corner Burnham Ave. & Nichols St., Rutland, Vt. Res. Corner Burnham Ave. & Nichols St., Rutland, Vt. Justus Oscar Ruperti, Student; Res. 140 E. 71st St., New York, N. Y.

· 1010

- Jesse Albert Drew, Student; Res. 143 Vaughan St., Portland, Maine. Lewis Alexander James, Student; Res. 15 Fifth Ave., Saratoga Springs, N. Y. Hamill Davis Martyn, Student; Res. 641 Washington St., Hackettstown, N. J. Edward Howland Parry, Student; Res. 88 Warren St., Glens Falls, N. Y. Walker Penfield, Student; Res. 191 Jack-son Ave., Pelham Manor, N. Y. Arthur Goodwin Wild, Student; Res. 7 Southworth St., Williamstown, Mass. Chester Seaton Williams, Student; Res. Bobolink Knolls, Highland Park, Ill. William Niles Wishard, Jr., Student; Res. 2050 North Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind. Ind.
- Leonard Ford Wright, Student; Res. aga South West St., Bellevue, O.

WISCONSIN CHAPTER

University of Wisconsin. Madison, Wis.

Established 1885; 34 Classes; 317 Members.

1886

*William Elmer Bainbridge, Lawyer, d. April 17, 1909.

1887

- Thomas A. Polleys, Tax Commissioner, with Chicago & Northwestern R. R. Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. 666 Lincoln Ave., St. Paul, Minn. Claude Valentine Seeber, Wholesale Grocer, Mem. Roach & Seeber, Hough-ton, Mich.; Res. 293 College Ave., Houghton, Mich. Horace Jordan Smith, Lawyer, 305-306 Wilner Bldg., Green Bay, Wia; Res. DePere, Wis. William Willia Strickland, Proprietor Strickland Flour Mills. Superior, Wis.

- William Willis Strickland, Proprietor Strickland Flour Mills, Superior, Wis.; Res. 515 I Ave., Superior, Wis. Ambrose Pare Winston, Economist and Lecturer, Pearre, Md.

1888

- Fred Beglinger, County Judge, Oshkosh, Wis.; Res. 394 Merritt St., Oshkosh, Wis.
- Wis. Edward Kremers, Professor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1720 Vilas St., Madison, Wis. Edward Mumford Winston, (Init. by Harvard), Manufacturing, with Vul-calose Co., 1068 Peoples Gas Buildin-Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6011 Harper Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1880

- Theodore Andrew Boerner, Clergyman, Merchant and Manufacturer, Pastor of Congregational Church, Officer, Gibso Mfg. Co. and Boerner Bros. Co., Port Washington, Wis.; Res. 1236 Grand Ave., Port Washington, Wis. William Edmunds Plummer, Lawyer, Durand, Wis. Frederick Whitton, Construction Man-ager Soc Charleston Mids San Fran-
- ager, 805 Charleston Bidg., San Fran-cisco, Cal.; Res. 40 El Camino Real, Berkeley, Cal.

1890

- Andrew Alexander Bruce, Justice of Su-preme Court of North Dakota, Bis-marck, N. D. William Cairna, Associate Professor, Uni-versity of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis. Res. 2010 Madison St., Madison, Wis. Frank Irwin Drake, Physician, Supt. State Hospital for Insane, Box 20, Mendota, Wing Joseph Hosping Finite Finite State
- rthur Joseph Hoskin, Mining Engin-eer, 308 Commonwealth Bldg., Denver, Col.; Res. 1464 Marion St., Denver, Col. Arthur

- Walter McMynn Smith, Librarian, Wis. State Historical Library, Madison, Wis.; Res. 127 Langdon St., Madison, Wis.
- *Warren Downes Tarrant, Judge, d. May
- Rodney Howard True, Plant Physiologis Bureau of Plant Industry, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Washington, D. C.; Res. Glenn Dale, Md.

1801

- Alfred Bundy Colwell, Mining Engineer, Ely, Nev. Theodore Kronshage, Jr., Lawyer, Mem. Kronshage, McGovern & Hannan, 1103-1110 Wells Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. Fox Point, Wis. Ralph Waldo Trine, Author, Croton-on-Hudson, N. Y. George Albert Welker, Crossmer Mig. Co.
- Hudson, N. Y. George Albert Walker, Creamer Mfg. Co., 61 W. Kinzie St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 344 Forest Ave., Oak Park, Ill.

- Charles Wilbur Bennett, Manufacturer, with Am. Sheet & Tin Plate Co., Frick Bidg., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 6300 Dar-lington Rd., Pittsburgh, Pa. John Elmer NeCollins, Department of Music, with American Book Company, roo Washington Sq., New York, N. Y. Benjamin Franklin Nichols. Paul Samuel Reinsch. U. S. Minister to

- Benjamin Pranklin Nichols.
 Paul Samuel Reinsch, U. S. Minister to China, U. S. Legation, Pekin, China; Res. Madison, Wis.
 Frank Tryon Stevens, Physician, 609 Ex-change Natl. Bk. Bldg., Colorado Springs, Col.; Res. 1109 Wood Ave., Colorado Springs, Col.
 Richard Lee Whitton, Vice-Pres. Wood-ward's Incorporated, 900 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 7238 Bond Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 7238 Bond Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Henry Elmer Willsie, President, Anglo-American Refrigerator Co., New York, N. Y.; Res. Cranford, N. J.

- 1893 Spencer Dewitt Beebe, Physician, Sparta,

- Spencer Dewitt Beebe, Fnysician, Sparta, Wis. Oscar Franklin Boerner, Merchant, W. Bend, Wis. Malcolm Campbell Douglas, Editor, Dunn County News, Menomonie, Wis. Robert Baldwin Dunlevy, Professor, S. W. Kansas College, Winfield, Kans.; Res. 30a College St., Winfield, Kans. *Charles Clement Hunner, Lumber Broker, d. July 0. 1012.
- Charles Clement frumes, Lunder Leven, d. July 9, 1912.
 Edmund Ray Stevens, Judge oth Judicial Circuit Court of Wisconsin, Court House, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1908 Ar-lington Pl., Madison, Wis.
 Lawrence Clark Whittet, Retired Lum-ber Dealer, Edgerton, Wis.

- Alfred Carroll Bell, Contracting Engin-eer, with Wisconsin Bridge & Iron Co., 605 Colby-Abbot Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 101 Nineteenth St., Mil-waukee, Wis. Horace P. entiss Boardman, Professor, University of Nevada, Reno, Nev.; Res. 737 Evans Ave., Reno, Nev. Royal Page Davidson, Major, Educator, N. W. Military and Naval Academy, Lake Geneva, Wis. Charles Prancis Hawley, Physician and Surgeon, Bisbee, Ariz.

- Surgeon, Bisbece, Ariz. George Malcolm MacGregor, Physician, 321 Chippewa St., Eau Claire, Wis. *Warren Downes Parker, Mining Expert,
- Warren Downes Farter, mining aspent, d. Sept. 6, 1907.
 Albert Morris Sames, Lawyer, Mem. Cass & Sames, Scheerer Bldg., Doug-las, Ariz.; Res. Douglas, Ariz.
 Burt Russell Shurly, Physician, 32 W. Adams Ave., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 544
 Jefferson Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Burr Randolph Tarrant, Merchant, Du-rand. Wis.

- Burr Randolph Tarrant, Merchant, Du-rand, Wis. Gordon Haines True, Professor, Univers-ity of California, Davis, Cal. John Enoch Webster, General Engineer, with Westinghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co., Pittsburgh, Pa.; Res. 7611 Tuscarora St., Pittsburgh, Pa.

1805

- Philip Adolphus Bertrand, Engineer, with Grays Harbor Ry. & Lt. Co., Aberdeen, Wash.; Res. 702 North D St., Aber-deen, Wash. Samuel Howard Cady, Lawyer, Mem. Cady, Strehow & Jasephy, Fox Bldg., Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 920 S. Madison St., Green Bay, Wis. Edwin Henry Cassels, Lawyer, Mem. Wilkerson & Cassels, 1145 The Rookery, Chicago, Ill.; Res. Glencoe, Ill. Charles Harry Chappell, Jr., Business Manager of Fuller Opera House, Madi-son, Wis.; Res. 1149 Rutledge Ave., Madison, Wis.

- William Ernest Marcher, Engineer, a. Dec. 17, 1905.
 Barton Lessey Parker, Lawyer, Mem. Greene, Fairchild, North, Parker & McGillan, 301 N. Washington St., Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 839 S. Quincy St., Green Bay, Wis.
 *Frederick Paul Schumann, Manufacturer, d June 12, 2000
- d. June 12, 1900.
 *Theodore Paul Schumann, Electrical Engineer, d. March 24, 1896.
 Clyde Lafayette Warren, Rancher, Fair Oaks, Cal.

1806

*William Thomas Bacon, Civil Engineer,

- William Thomas Bacon, Civil Engineer, d. Oct. 18, 1899.
 Willard Grosvenor Bleyer, Professor, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.: Res. 423 N. Carroll St., Madison, Wis.
 Thomas Hazelhurst McWilliams, Supt. of Agents Mutual Life Ins. Co., 600 Bran-deis Bldg., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 4250 Wirt St., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 4250 Wirt St., Omaha, Neb.; Res. 4250
 Frederick Henry Martin, Physician 'and Surgeon, Central Life Co., Des Moines, Ia.

Charles Oswald O'Neill, Banking Cashier,

Bank of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; Res. 305 N. Pinkney St., Madison, Wis.; Wis

- Wia. Frederick Sewall Osgood, Motor Trucks, James Motor Co., 1503 S. Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 5446 Ferdinand St., Chicago, Ill. William Robert Shurmann, Pharmaceu-tical Representative, Hynson-Westcott & Co., 576 Mission St., San Francisco, Cal.
- Čal
- Cal. Shirley Brooks Tarrant, Merchant, Mem. of Geo. Tarrant & Sons Co., Durand, Wis.; Res. 601 W. Madison St., Durand, Wis.
- W15. Ernest Beede True, Farmer, R. F. D. 1, Galesburg, III. Frederick Dauchy Warner, Title Exam-iner, 1218 Chestnut St., Glendale, Cal.

1807

- Joseph Edward Davies, Lawyer, Chairman Federal Trade Commission, Washing-ton, D. C.; Res. 2117 LeRoy PL. Washington, D. C. Horace Whitney Hardy, Chief Clerk, with Grand Rapids Gas Light Co., Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 218 Terrace Ave., S. E., Grand Rapids, Mich. Eugene Charles Joannes, Coffee Importer and Manufacturer, Mem. Joannes Bros. Co., 819 E. I St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 349 S. Occidental Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal.
- Co., 819 E. I St., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 349 S. Occidental Blvd., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Lawrence Kinnaird, Secretary of Mort-gage Trust Co., Broadway and Pine Sts., Solonis, Mo.; Res. 5146 Von Versen Ave., Solonis, Mo.
 Allard Smith, General Manager, with The Cleveland Telephone Co., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1419 Ashbury Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1419 Ashbury Ave., Cleveland, O.; Res. 1419 Ashbury Ave., Cleveland, O.
 Harry Doolan Tower, Banker, with Secur-ity Trust & Savings Bk., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Lamanda Park, Cal.
 Edgar Beach Warren, Law and Insurance, 114, N. Washington St., Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 645 S. Quincy St., Green Bay, Wis.



Raymond Jesse Willetts, Employment Agent, Prop. National Clerical Bureau, 40 Sentinel Bildg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 710 Stowell Ave., Milwaukee, Wis.

1800

- Charles Elmer Allen, Professor, Univers-ity of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.; 2014 Chamberlain Ave., Madison, Wis. *Philip Loring Allen, Journalist, d. May

- Philip Loring Allen, Journalist, d. May 26, 1908.
 Charles Thomas Hutson, Lawyer, Mem. Ballinger & Hutson, 520-533 Pioneer Bldg., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 302 W. Howe St., Seattle, Wash.
 John William Kelley, Sales Manager, with Jarecki Mfg. Co., 311 First Ave., Pittsburg, Pa.; Res. 5531 Ellsworth Ave., Pittsburg, Pa., Manufacturer and Banker, with Excelsior Brick Co., Menomonie, Wis.
 Guy Abbott Meeker, Real Estate Broker, Mem. Thacker-Meeker Co., 417 Northwestern Bk. Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 442 Dewey Ave., Merriam Pk., Minn.
- *Ernest Andrew O'Neill, Lawyer, d. Oct.
- Birnest Anurew O stein, Actor, with Equit-5, 1905.
 George Soule Spencer, Actor, with Equit-able Motion Picture Corp., 130 W. 46th St., New York, N. Y.; Res. 165 W. 47th St., New York, N. Y.
 Charles Thomas Warner, Dentist, 168 Newberry St., Boston, Mass.; Res. 64 Fairbanks St., Brighton, Mass.

1900

- Francis Joseph Carney, Wholesale Opt., with Common Sense Optical Co., 350 N. Clark St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 6319 Lakewood Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 George Snowden Cassels, Physician, Port Washington, Wis.
 Edward Bulwer Cochems, Commercial Organization, 7 Jackson St., Bayside, N. Y.; Res. 50 Madison Ave., New York, N. Y.
 Earl Emmet Hunner, Superintendent
- Vignutzer, So Madison Ave., York, N. Y. arl Emmet Hunner, Superintendent, with Great Northern Iron Ore Prop-erties, 610 Sellwood Bldg., Duluth, Minn; Res. 2015 Waverly Ave., Duluth, Minn; Rarl
- Minn. Ralph Lillis Joannes, Clerk, with Joannes Bros. Co., Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 500 Congress St., Green Bay, Wis. Eldridge Gerry Merrick, Electrical En-gineer, with General Electric Co., Sche-nectady, N. Y.; Res. 44 Bedford Rd., Schenectady, N. Y. Carl Frederick Siefert, Physician, 1488 Green Bay Avc., Milwaukee, Wis. Sydney Thomas Smith, Real Estate, Cali-fornia Club, Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Hotel Clark, Los Angeles, Cal.

1001

- Robert Elmore Adams, Business, 440 Bluff St. Alton, Ill. Ericsson William Allen, Director, Uni-versity of Oregon, Eugene, Ore.; Res. 196hn McHenry Barney, Lawyer, Wells Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 811 Shep-ard Ave., Milwaukee, Wis. *Arthur Frans Beule, d. June 23, 1903. Harry Ernest Bradley, Lawyer, 1015

- Majestic Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 274 34th St., Milwaukee, Wis. John Edward Carter, Lumberman, with Frank Carter Co., Menomonie, Wis. James Dudley Godfrey, Commission Mer-chant, with E. R. Godfrey & Sons, 294 Broadway, Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 32 E. Center St., Wauwatosa, Wis. Michael William McArdle, General Mgr., with Chicago Flexible Shaft Co., 608 N. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 800 Eastwood Ave., Chicago, Ill.

1902

- Paul Marie Binzel, Office Appliances and Supplies, Mem. Binzel Business Bureau, 301 First Natl. Bk. Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 507 4th St., Milwaukee, Wis.
 Arthur Hale Curtis, Surgeon, 106 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 1026 E. 46th St., Seatte, Wash.; Res. 1515 E. Madison St., Seatte, Wash.; Res. 1515 E. 46th St., Seatte, Wash.;
- tle, Wash. Waldemar Kremer, Sales Mgr., with Vilter Mig. Co., 873 Clinton St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 679 Marshall St., Milwaukee,
- alter Franklin Mabbett, Automobile, with Edgerton Motor Co., Edgerton, Wis. Walter
- Wis. Borge Bryant Vinson, Secretary and Treasurer of National Straw Works, Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 3220 Chestnut St., Milwaukee, Wis. George

- Arthur William Cowley, Architect, 605 Rookery Bldg., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 2136 Grand Blvd., Spokane, Wash. William Boyd Currie, Seedsman, Mem. of Currie Bros. Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 308 Twenty-seventh St., Milwau-kee, Wis.
- Truman Monroe Dodson, Charleston, W. Ůа.

- Iruman Monroe Dodson, Charleston, W. Va.
 Joseph Turner Flint, Newspaperman, with The Flint Douglas Printing Co., Menomonie, Wis.; Res. 919 Ninth St., Menomonie, Wis.; Res. 919 Ninth St., Menomonie, Wis.; Res. 919 Ninth St., Salen Addis Fox, Physician, 1712 Capitol Ave., Cheyenne, Wyo.; Res. 212 E. azd St., Cheyenne, Wyo.
 Charles, Frederick Goodenough, Superin-tendent, The Aetna Paper Co., Dayton, O.; Res. 134 W. Fourth St., Dayton, O.
 Henry Grasas, Circuit Judge, 14th Judicial Circuit Court, Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 921 S. Monroe Ave., Green Bay, Wis.; Ralph Sasse Gromann, Advertising Man-ager, with Frank S. Betz Co., Ham-mond, Ind.; Res. 6 Warren St., Ham-mond, Ind.
 Harry C. Johnson, Publisher, Compton-Johnson Co., 58 E. Washington St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 473 Adams Ave., Glencoe, Ill.
 Carl Thepphilns Madsen, Publisher, With
- Chicago, iii.; Kes. 473 Audains Ave., Glencoc, Ill. Carl Theophilus Madsen, Publisher, with Allyn & Bacon, 1006 S. Michigan St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Grand Rapids, Wis. George Albert Mowry, Insurance, Presi-dent of Twin City Fire Insurance Co.,

- Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. Tonka Bay, Lake Minnetonka, Minn. Rawson Joseph Pickard, Physician, May-wood, Ill. Lloyd Winston Pullen, with Farm & House Savings & Loan Ass'n, 930 Bal-timore Ave., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. 3506 Broadway, Kansas City, Mo. Robert Hill Titus, Real Estate, 504 Byrne Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 2207 Beachwood Drive, Los Angeles, Cal.

- Wallace James Benedict, Peoples Insti-tute, 70 Fifth Ave., New York, N. Y.; Res. 204 W. 13th St., New York, N. Y. Eugene Albert Fuller, Automobiles, with Fuller & Johnson, Madison, Wis.; Res. 134 E. Johnson St., Madison, Wis. Fred Robert Hills, Sales Engineer, with Allis Chalmers Co., Seattle, Wash.; Res. 165 33th Ave. N., Seattle, Wash. James Hutton, Real Estate and Insur-ance, 40 Earnhardt Block, Ft. Myers, Fla.; Res. 267 Haugh St., Ft. Myers, Fla.; Res. 267 Haugh St., Ft. Myers, Fla.
- Harry Douglas Keerl, Engineer, Mason
- Fia.
 Harry Douglas Keerl, Engineer, Mason City, Ia.
 Edgar McBachron, Engineer, with Fuller & Johnson, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1034 Sherman Ave., Madison, Wis.
 Victor Grant Marquissee, Shorthand Reporter, with Guilbert & Lewis, 519 Land Title Bldg., Philadelphia, Pa.; Res. 1139 South Wilton Ave., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Albert Logan Marshall, Stockman and Brand Inspector, Olene, Ore.
 Harry Edward Miller, Mem. Chicago, Board of Trade, with Lamson Bros. & Co., 6 Board of Trade, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 4734 Magnolia Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Portland, Ore.; Res. University Club, Portland, Ore.; Res. University Club, Portland, Ore.
 George Alan Works, Teacher, Cornell University, Ithaca, N. Y.; Res. 501 Dryden Rd., Ithaca, N. Y.

1005

John Green Carey, Banking, with Secur-ity Trust & Svgs. Bk., 1st and Spring Sts., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. 1110 W. 49th St., Los Angeles, Cal. Edward George Cole. James Harold Grier, Civil Engineer, with C. M. & St. P. Ry. Co., Wankesha, Wis.; Res. 2073/2 McCall St., Waukesha,

、′

- Wis.

- Wis.; Kes. 207/2 McCall SL., Waukesna, Wis.
 Emmett Budlong Howard, Loans, 2647 La Salle Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.; Rea 2647 La Salle Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.
 Hale Haven Hunner, Mining Engineer, Meriden Iron Co., Hibbing, Minn.; Res. 1063/2 Brooklyn Terrace, Hibbing, Minn.
 William Don MacGraw, Insurance, with Rankin Benedict Underwriting Co., Lathrop Bldg., Kansas City, Mo.; Res. Chippewa Falls, Wis.
 Reuben Julius Neckerman, Insurance Service, Mem. Geialer, Neckerman & Bullock, Gay Bldg., Madison, Wis.;
 George Curtis Noble, Architect, with Richards & Neustadt Const. Co., 704 Wright & Callender Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal.

- Walter Percy Sawyer, Engineer, 1501 Harris Trust Bldg., Chicago, Ill.; Kes. 4415 Calumet Ave., Chicago, Ill. Albert Wilkinson Vinson, Electrical En-gineer, with Cutler Hammer Mig. C Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 2717 McKinky Blvd., Milwaukee, Wis.

1006

- Charles Clyde Bishop, Superintendent of Schools, Portage, Wis.; Res. 1004 Dunn St., Portage, Wis.
 Charles Lloyd Churchill, Retail Lumber, Algoma Lumber Co., Montague, Cal.
 Ralph Dorn Hetsel, Director of Extension, Oreo State, College, Corpulies Orac

- Algoma Limber Co., Montague, Cal. Ralph Dorn Hetsel, Director of Extension, Ore. State College, Corvallis, Ore. Paul Heinrich Franz Kremer, Genl. Agt., Penn. Mut. Life Ins. Co., 1st Natl. Bank Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 679 Marshall St., Milwaukee, Wis. Francis Julian McLean, Mfgr., with Ex-celsior Brick Co., 204 Main St., Menomonie, Wis.; Res. 611 Second St., W. Menomonie, Wis. Wilfred Cedric Parker, Mfgr., Secy. of The Mueller & Son Co., 361-389 Canal St., Milwaukee, Wis. Clayton Shields Perry, Professional Ball Player, Rice Lake, Wis. *Charles Clark Thwing, (Init. by West-ern Reserve), Business, d. July 26, 1914.

- 1914. Paul Jerome Watrous, Secy., Industrial Commission of Wis., State Capitol, Madison, Wis.; Res. 604 E. Gorham St., Madison, Wis.

1007

- John Harper Ashum, Grain Comm., Ashum, Slade & Co., 108 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill. Robert Pedlupe Brown, Insurance and Real Estate, Brown Insurance Agency, Antigo, Wis.
- Antigo, Wis. Rowland Hill, Drew Seminary, Madison,
- Rowland Hill, Drew Seminary, Madison, N. J. Paul Browning Johnson, Erecting Engin-eer, with American Bridge Co., R. 1392-208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 626 N. Henry St., Madison, Wis. Clarence Charles LeFebre, U. S. Food and Drug Inspector, with Bureau of Chemistry, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, 2070 Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y. Valentine Edward Schranck, Manufac-turer, 40-55 Biddle St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 781 Marshall St., Milwaukee, Wis. William Arnold Volkmann, Banker, Fes-senden, N. D.

- senden, N. D.

1908

- Alan Barr, General Petroleum Co., Hig-gins Bidg., Los Angeles, Cal.; Res. Lake Geneva, Wis. Gustave Grober Blatz, Insurance and Real Estate, Pres. of Blatz, Kasten & Co., 238 Wells Bidg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 480 Woodstock Place, Milwaukee, Wis.; John Townsend Brown, Insurance and Real Estate, with Brown Insurance Agency, Antigo, Wis. Charles Loomis Byron, Patent Lawyer, with International Harvester Co., 606 S. Michigan Blvd., Chicago, III.; Res. 926 Oak St., Winnetka, III. Roscoe Edward Carlyon, Real Estate and



Ins., 315 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 2433 11th Ave., S. Minne-apolis, Minn.

apolis, Minn. Thomas Rudolph Hefty, Banker, with The Central Wisconsin Trust Co., Madison, Wis.; Res. Madison Chub, Madison, Wis.

- Wis.; Res. Madison Chub, Madison, Wis.
 George Bradbury Hill, Author, 86a N. Washington St., Loe Angeles, Cal.
 Herman Henry Karrow, Lawyer, 736-737
 Wells Bidg., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 600
 Fifty-first St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 600
 Fifty-first St., Milwaukee, Wis.
 Austin Gore Melcher, Electric Furnacer, with The Haskins Mig. Co., 453 Lawton Ave., Detroit, Mich.
 Theodore Ernest Schnitzler, Engineer, with Barnett Record Co., Flour Exch. Bidg., Minneapolis, Minn.; Res. 312 S. Bryshn Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.
 Herbert Rumsey Simonda, Engineer, with The Engineering Co., 620
 Peyton Bidg., Spokane, Wash.; Res. 2007 Eighth Ave., Spokane, Wash.; Could Whitney Van Derzee, Seey. to Vice-Pres. The Milwaukee Electric Light & Railway Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Bohn Beecher Vosburgh, Hardware, with Vosburgh Hardware Co., Genoa Jct., Wis.
- Ŵis.

1909

- John Willigrod Balch, Civil Engineer, with Dunn McCarthy Co., Indianapolis, Ind.; Res. Marshalltown, Ia. Albert Velentine Binzel, Office Mgr., with Jos. Schlitz Brewing Co., 660 W. Ohio St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 2618 Hampden Ct., Chicago, Ill. Alfred Freude Coleman, Engineer and Architect, Southern Mgr. Moores & Dunford, Rice Hotel, Houston, Tex.; Res. 315 W. Central St., Chippewa Falls, Wis. Res. 315 W. Central St., Chippewa Falls, Wis. *Louis Arthur Coorsen, d. 1914. Carl Ebbe Dreutzer, Lawyer, Sturgeon

- Carl Ebbe Dreutser, Bay, Wis. Philip Bracken Fleming, U. S. Army (Lieut., Corps of Engineers), care of Adjutant General, Washington, D. C.; Res. Vancouver Barracks, Wash. Edgar Martin Flint. Ernst Jung, Treasurer, Jung Brewing Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 623 ad St., Mil-waukee, Wis. Banton Ordway, Civil Engineer, I. Kaiser

- Milwaukce, Wis.; Res. 623 2d St., Mil-waukce, Wis. Alonzo Benton Ordway, Civil Engineer, Paving Supt., with Henry J. Kaiser Paving Co., Ltd., 626 Birke Bidg., Van-couver, B. C.; Res. 609 W. State St., Marshalltown, Ia. Miles Charles Riley, Lawyer, State Cap-itol, Madison, Wis.; Res. 1812 Adams St., Madison, Wis. Leathem Daly Smith, Prop. and Mgr. Stone Quarry, Sturgeon Bay, Wis. Adrian Anson Willard, Res. 206 W. Church St., Marshalltown, Ia.

1010

- Elbert Eric Bates, Manufacturer, Mem. of Bates Mach. Co., Joliet, Ill.; Res. 500 S. Eastern Ave., Joliet, Ill. John Huss Curtis, Advertising and Cata-logue, with G. Sommers & Co., St. Paul, Minn.; Res. Highwood Rd., Bradley St. Station, St. Paul, Minn. Courtney Dodge Freeman, Advertising,

- with Century, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 53 N. Pine St., Hinsdale, Ill. Walter Luse' Hamilton, Manufacturer, Mem. of Hamilton Manufacturing Co., Two Rivers, Wis.; Res. Two Rivers, Wis.
- Wis.
 Wis.
 Theodore Worcester Reed, Sales Mgr. for Kissel Kar, N. E. Branch, 940 Com-monwealth Ave., Boston, Mass.; Res. 360 Central St., Auburndale, Mass.
 Ward Allen Stanley, (Init. by Minn.), Ranching with K. S. K. Livestock Co., Hot Springs, S. D.

1911

- Walter Theodors Brunow, with Geuder, Paeschke & Frey, 15th St. and St. Paul Ave., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 887 roth St., Milwaukee, Wis. Camillo Adams Clark, Travelling Sales-man, with Sprague, Warner & Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 804 9th Ave., Meno-monie, Wis.

- Camilio Aniams Clark, Iravening Satesman, with Sprague, Warner & Co., Chicago, Ill; Res. 804 9th Ave., Menomonie, Wia,
 Harris Lorenzo Corey, (Init. by Amherst), Advertising Manager, Champion Spark Plug Co., Toledo, O. Res. 632 Tennyson Place, Toledo, O. Res. 632 Tennyson Place, Toledo, O. Res. 633 5th St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 143 4th St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 143 4th St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 143 4th St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 630 Jefferson St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 608 67th Ave., Vest Allia, Wis.; Res. 608 67th Ave., West Allia, Wis.; Res. 700, Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 708 Steat Ave., 004 Park, Ill.
 Henry Charles Schranck, Jr., Confectioner's Supplies, Mem. Schranck, Schwarting Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 781 Marising Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 781 Marisi

- Hugh Allen, Lieutenant, U. S. Navy, in charge U. S. Navy, Recruiting Sta-tion, Portland, Me.; Res. 174 Danforth St., Portland, Me. Addison Milton Bleyer, Manual Training Teacher; Res. 423 N. Carroll St.,

- Addison Milton Bleyer, Manual Training Teacher; Res. 423 N. Carroll St., Madiaon, Wis. Frederic William Braasch, with The She-boygan Chair Co., Sheboygan, Wis. William Karl Braasch, with The She-boygan Chair Co., Sheboygan, Wis. Res. 839 N. 6th. St., Sheboygan, Wis. Roland Frederick Coerper, Prop. Western Motor Supply Co., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 2625 Clybourn St., Milwaukee, Wis. Wis.

- Forrest Washburn Freeman, (Int. by Ohio State), Student, Ohio State University, Columbus, O.; Res. Chillicothe, O. Thomas Ralph Hutson, Automobile Dealer, Menn. Hutson & McCommons, Clinton, Wie

- Men: Hutson & McCommons, Clinton, Weis. Hutson & McCommons, Clinton, Wis. Bavid Calvin Imboden, Jr. Rufus Henry Kellogg, Stone Quarry, Sidney John Moore, Salesman, with Al-bert Trostel & Sons Co., 612 Commerce St. Milwaukee, Wis. Howard Prederick Ohm, Attorney, 347-49 Washington Bldg., Madison, Wis.; Res. Bellevue Apts., Madison, Wis. Charles Thomas Pena, with Indiana Quarries Co., Toronto, Ont.; Res. 45 Ernescliffe Apts., Toronto, One.

- Harold David Detienne, with The Wisconsin State Rubber Co., 213 Second St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 615 Shepard Ave., Milwaukee, Wis.
 Frank Dennis Hayes, Hayes Block, Janesville, Wis.; Res. 167 S. Jackson St., Janesville, Wis.
 Merrill Joseph Hoeffel, with The Allouzz Mineral Water Co., Green Bay, Wis.; Res. 628 S. Monroe Ave., Green Bay, Wis. Wis.
- Wis. Harry Carl Marks, (Init. by Northwest-ern), Steel, with The Illinois Steel Co., 208 S. La Salle St., Chicago, Ill. Res. 3006 N. Seeley Ave., Chicago, Ill. John Andrew McEachron, Salesman, with the Fuller & Johnson Mig. Co., Madison, Wis.; Res. West De Pere, Wie
- Wis.
- Stanley Nelson Minor, Cotton Oil Broker,
- Stanley Nelson Minor, Cotton Oil Broker, with Zimmerman, Aldersen, Carr Comm'n Co., 618 Exchange Bldg., Memphis, Tenn.
 Otto Martin Reiss, Coal, Act. Sec. of the C. Reiss Coal Co., Sheboygan, Wis.; Res. 1215 N. 6th St., Sheboygan, Wis.; Carl Freiderick Gustav Wernicke, Office Appliances and Systems, with Ameri-can Institute of Business, Grand Rapids, Mich.; Res. 850 Henry Ave., S., Grand Rapids, Mich.
 Raymond Baird White, Lumber, Mem. R. B. White Lumber Co., Newark, O.; Res. Sherwood Hotel, Newark, O.
 Samuel Driscoll Wonders, (Init. by Ohio State), Civil Engineer, with Metropol-itan Paving Brick Co., Canton, O.; Res. 607 Tusc. St., W. Canton, O.

1914

- Clarence William Binzel, Office Appliances and Systems, Mem. Binzel Business Bureau, 301 First Natl. Bk. Bldg., Mil-waukee, Wis.; Res. 501 4th St., Mil-waukee, Wis. Harlow Blair Brown, Managing Editor, Star-Courier, Kewanee, Ill.; Res. 902 Elmwood Ave., Kewanee, Ill. George Moffitt Chritzman, Engr. Federal Sign System, 640 W. Lake St., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. Delta Upsilon House, Evanston, Ill. Cyril Leon Clark, Insurance, with Clark's Insurance, Agency, Arcade Bldg.

- Insurance Agency, Arcade Bldg., Menomonie, Wis.; Res. Lakeview, Menomonie, Wis. Bldg.,

- Cedric Blaine Dreutzer, Farmer, Sturgeon

- Cedric Blaine Dreutzer, Farmer, Sturgeon Bay, Wis.
 Walter George Erdman, with Everhart Co., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 80 Beaubien St., Detroit, Mich.; Res. 80 Beaubien St., Detroit, Mich.; Appraiser and En-gineer, with The Lloyd, Thomas Co., 1124 Wilson Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 802 Fifth St., Milwaukee, Wis.
 Ahira Rockwell Hinckley, Salesman, with Markham & May Co., First Natl. Bk. Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis.
 William Penn, Jr., Cut Stone Business, with Twin Citry Cut Stone Business, with Twin Citry Cut Stone Business, with Twin Citry Cut Stone Business, with Hotpoint Elec. Heating Co., 147 Waverly Place, New York, N. Y.; Res. 807 W. 181st St., New York, N. Y.
 Walter John Schranck, Manufacturer of Flavoring Extracts, with H. C. Schranck Co., 4955 Biddle St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Res. 781 Marshall St., Milwaukee, Wis; Res. 781 Marshall St., Milwaukee, Wis.; Walliam Schuett, (Init. by North-wester). Real Extate. with Iohr C.
- Walter William Schuett, (Init. by North-western), Real Estate, with John C. Schuett, 1630 Sherman Ave, Lyanston, Ill.; Res. 2010 Pratt Court, Evanston, III.
- John Bruce Tasker, Farmer, Turtle Lake, Wis.
- Wils.
 William Stirling Thompson, (Init. by Western Reserve), Salesman, with The Universal Portland Cement Co., Chi-cago, Ill.; Res. 6132 Vernon Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 William Henry Tolhurst, E. Engineer, with Standard Oil Co., Casper, Wyo.; Res. 335 E. ad St., Casper, Wyo.
 Albert Robert Tormey, Medical Student, Washington Univ., Medical Student, St. Louis, Mo.; Res. 4903 Forrest Park Blvd. St. Louis, Mo.
 Harry Hill Van Vleck, Real Estate, U. S. National Bank Bldg., Superior, Wis.
 Emery Edwin Wacaser, (Init. by Illino St.

- W15. Emery Edwin Wacaser, (Init. by Illino's' Farmer, Lovington, Ill. Rollin Aldrich Warner, Automobiles, with The Park Motor Car Co., Howard Pl., Madison, Wis.; Res. Madison, Wis.

- Chester Allen, Student; Res. 126 19th St., Milwaukee, Wis. Spencer Pease Bissell, last known address, 527 State St., Madison, Wis. William Venuste Dargan, Student; Res. Columbus, Wis. Don Clinton Dickinson, Newspaper Man, 442 Day Bldg., Worcester, Mass.; Res. La Crosse, Wis. Jacob Raleigh Drake, Banking, Hardware Bank, Drake, Hostatler & Drake, Props., Lovington, III. Marshall Chase Johnson, Salesman, Moose-heart, III.; Res. 213 Park Ave., Hins-dale, III.
- heart, 11
- dale, 111. Carl DeWitt Keast, Farmer, 1414 Elm St., Youngstown, O. Rowan Burns Keiner, Student; Res. La

- Rowan Burns Keiner, Student, J. Grange, O. Bjarne Knudsen, Iron River, Mich.; Res. Algoma, Wis. Roland Edward Kremers, Instructor, Wa-bash College, Crawfordsville, Ind.; Res. Y. M. C. A., Crawfordsville, Ind.

John Chester Macauley, Farmer, Wausau-

- kee, Wis. Donald Frederick Mattson, Dairyman, Pur-due Exp. Sta., West Lafayette, Ind.; Res. 215 Waldrun St., West Lafayette,
- Ind. Billis Monroe, (Init. by Williams), Stu-dent; Res. 44 Prospect Dr., Yonkers, N. Y. Foster McKinley Murphy, Rancher, with Pacific Live Stock Co., Beulah, Ore.; Perm. Add. 1121 Oak Ave., Evanston, T 11
- Ill.
 William Baker Noyes, (Init. by Brown), Farmer, Evergreen Stock Farm, Beaver Dam, Wis.
 Hayden Macey Pickering, Law Business, 19-21 Wisconsin Blk., Superior, Wis.; Res. 642 W. 5th St., Superior, Wis.; Rosswall Covert Pickett, Graduate Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Econ. Ent. Bldg., Univ. of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis.
 Edward Storrs Reynolds, Sturgeon Bay, Wis.
 Fred John Scheinpflug, Clerk, Boscobel,

- Fred John Scheinpflug, Clerk, Boscobel, Wis
- Wis. Marshall Garfield Simonds, Landscape Gardener, O. C. Simonds & Co., 1101 Buena Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 929 Montrose Ave., Chicago, Ill. LeCount Lawson Smith, Salesman, with The Great Northern Mfg. Co., 608 S. Dearborn St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. Dela-van, Wis. Gerald Rockingham Stark, Advertising, with Shepard, Norwell Co., Boston, Mass.; Res. 316 Huntington Ave., Bos-ton, Mass.

- ton, Mass. William Kimball Strickland, Student; Res. 515 I Ave., Superior, Wis. Vincent Jewell Vallette, (Init. by Chicago), Student; Res. 416 E. Washington St., Goshen, Ind. Frank Ryce Whipple, with International Elev. Co., E. Scobey, Mont.; Res. 130 Oxford St., Duluth, Minn.

1916

Harold Anderson, Student; Res. R. F. D.

- Harold Anderson, Student; Res. R. F. D. 1, Sylvania, O.
 John Breckenridge Brown, Sporting Edi-tor, Madison Democrat, Madison, Wis.; Res. 310 S. Carroll St., Madison, Wis.
 Fremont Augustus Chandler, Student; Res. 1042 Barry Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Philip Baird Desnoyers, Student; Res. 315 S. Monroe Ave., Green Bay, Wis.
 Arthur Andrews Eastman, Student; Res. South Bend, Ind.
 Milton Bremer Findorff. Student; Res. 545 State St., Madison, Wis.
 William Henry Fowler, Student and En-gineer; Res. San Antonio, Tex.
 Ward Butler Freeman, with The Tabor Mig. Co., 18th & Hamilton Sts., Phila-delphia, Pa.; Res. 1703 Wallace St., Philadelphia, Pa.
 Byron Ricks Houser. Student: Res. 4151 Vincennes Ave., Chicago, Ill.
 Howard Francis Joyce, Student; Res. 704 Seventh Ave., W., Ashland, Wis.
 Alois Michael Kessenich. Student; Res. 420 Murray St., Madison, Wis.
 George Winden Levis, Student: Res. 314 S. Hamilton St., Madison, Wis.

÷

- Frank Adelbert McCoy, Student; Res. 328 Goundry St., North Tonawanda, N. Y.
 Peter Eugene Manley, Student; Res. 703 Main St., Menominie, Wis.
 Albert Walker Powell, Cashier, State Bank, Bowman, N. Y.; Res. 523 E. 4th St., Devil's Lake, N. D.
 Leland S. Seymour, with Fidelity & Casualty, Co., of N. Y., 710 Corn Ex-change Bank, Chicago, Ill.; Res. 613a Vernon Ave., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 613a
 Sherwood Ellsworth Wing, Student; Res. 1000 Main St., LaCrosse, Wis.

1917

- Charles David Byrne, Student; Res. Fitch-

- Charles David Byrne, Student; Res. Fitchburg, Wis.
 Miguel Robin Cardenas, Student, Univ. of Texas, Austin, Tex.; Res. 307 W. 10th St., Austin, Tex.; James Ambrose Evens, Student; Res. 121 S. 13th St., La Crosse, Wis.
 Wilfred Evans, Student; Res. 912 W. Johnson St., Madison, Wis.
 Charles Marble Freeman, with Kellogg Switchboard & Supply Co., 1066 W. Adams St., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 53 Pine St., Hinsdale, Ill.
 Carl Wagener Ginz, Bank Clerk, with American Trust Co., South Bend, Ind.
 Robert Colton Johnson, Student; Res.
 Henry St., Madison, Wis.
 Clark Emory Kauffman, Student; Res.
 Hyde Park Hotel, Chicago, Ill.
 Gregory Joseph Kessenich, Student; Res.
 Hyde Park Hotel, Chicago, Ill.; Bur Edward Lee, with King Richardson Pub. Co., Chicago, Ill.; Res. 631 Bluff St., Beloit, Wis.
 Louis Christie Newton, Student; Res. 275 W. 12th St., Superior, Wis.
 Burr Lath St., Superior, Wis.
 Burr Curtis Wilcox, Student; Res. 5102 St., Sakatchewan, Can.; Perm. Add. Mediord, Wis.

- John Ave., Superior, Wis.

1918

John William Alaniva, Student; Res. 501 Park Ave., Lead, S. D. Alvin Charles Blatz, Student; Res. 256 Lyon St., Milwaukee, Wis. Eugene Edward Brossard, Jr., Student; Res. Columbus, Wis. Matthew Aloysius Carpenter, Student; Res. 600 Wells Bldg., Milwaukee, Wis. William Stephen Chandler, Student; Res. 501 S. Division St., Waupaca, Wis. Harry West Hirchheimer, Student; Res. 131 S. 15th St., La Crosse, Wis. Robert Paul McDonald. Student; Res. 338 W. La Salle Ave., South Bend, Ind. Gerald Edson Murray, Student; Res. 211 Iroquois Ave., Rensselaer, Ind. Vernon Wing Packard. Student; Res. 7609 Eastlake Terrace, Chicago, Ill.

1010

Paul William Richard, Student; Res. 37 Kilsyth Rd., Boston, Mass.



.

. .

١

•

.

.

.

,

•

•.

Geographical Directory

Abbreviations—A., Amherst; Bd., Boudoin; Br., Brown; Cal., California; Ch., Chicago; Cy., Colby; Cg., Colgate; Co., Columbia; Cn., Cornell; D. P., DePauwo; Ham., Hamilton; Hv., Harvard; Hon., Honorary; Ill., Illinois; Ind., Indiana; I. S., Jova State; Lt., Lafayetic; Le., Lehigh; McG., McGill; Man., Manhattan; Mar., Marietta; Mi., Miami; Mch., Michigan; My., Middlebury; Minn., Minnesota; Neb., Nebraska; N. Y., New York; Nw., Northwestern; O. S., Ohio State; Pa., Pennsylvania; Pa. St., Pennsylvunia State; Pu., Purdue; Ro., Rochester; Ru., Rutgere; St., Stanford; Sw., Swarthmore; Sy., Syraouse; Tec., Technology; To., Toronic; Tr., Trinity; Tu., Tufis; U., Union; Wa., Washington; W. J., Washington and Jefferson; Wes., Wesleyan; W. R., Western Reserve; Wms., Williams; Wis., Wisconsin.

127 Corrections have been made in the Geographical Directory which were too late for insertion in the body of the book.

UNITED STATES

ALABAMA

Autaugaville

Busfield, Gordon, Ham. '09 Plantation Mgr.

Birmingham

Burmingham Bissell, Charles S., Ro. '93 Lumber, 1928 Jefferson Co. Bk. Bldg. Peddinghaus, Edward B., Mar. '81 Photo-grapher, 2024-1st Ave., Res. 1224 Iro-quois St. Smith, Walter S., Le. '17 Student, Res. 1301 N. 31st St.

Coal City

O'Neale, Malcolm, L., Co. '10 Mining Engineer, Coal City Mining Corporation

Crichton

Woodruff, Walter W., Ma Estate, Res. "Park Place" Mar. '81 Real

Dolomi

Glenk, John W., N. Y. '97 Clergyman

ALASKA

Skagway

Bonebrake, Allen C., Wa. '14 Pharmacist, Keller Bros. Drug Co. Burford, Waldo E., Wa. '15 Newspaper

Work

Sunrise

Judson, Louis F., Cn. '72 Miner

Treadwell

Johnson, John D., Wa. '14 Mining Engi-neer, Treadwell Mining Co.

Valdez

Hamburger, Isaac, N. Y. '81 Stenog-rapher, U. S. District Court

Wrangle

Corser, Harry P., Lf. '85 Missionary

ARIZONA

Hawley, Charles F., Wis. '94 Physician & Surgeon Tremlett, J. W., Le. '11 Copper Queen Mfg. Co., Res. "Oliver House"

303

Clifton

Bennie, John W., Jr., Mch. '16

Digitized by Google

Millers Ferry

Grand Bay

Macdonald, Colin, Ham. '06 Fruit Grower

Henderson, Fred, Ill. '14 Farmer Henderson, James B., Ill. '16 Student Henderson, William, Ill. '19 Student

Mobile

Davies, Louis J., Mar. '97 Mobile Gas Co., Res. Ashland Pl. Painter, Rolland R., Mar. '12 Business, Mobile Gas Co., Res. 153 Church St. Phillips, John W., Cg. '82 Clergyman, Res. 5 Monterey Pl. Woodruff, Walter W., Mar. '81 Real Estate, 82 St. Francis St.

Juneau unnison, Royal A., Cn. '96 Lawyer, Suite 101-23 Front St., Res. 709 Gold Gunnison,

Latouche

Gilbreth, John P., Nw. '07 Mining, Beat-son Copper Co. Reed, Albert C., Wms. '12 Assayer & Chemist, Kenmcott Copper Corp.

Nushagak

Clegg, Cecil H., To. '97 District Judge

Bisbee

Dos Cabezos

Henning, Charles S., Mch. '79 Civil En-gineer, Mascott & Western R. R.

Douglas

- Lund, Carl H., Mar. '96 Physician, Calu-met Hospital, Res. 901-10th St. Sames, Albert M., Wis. '94 Lawyer, Scheerer Bldg. Stacy, Albert W., Minn. '91 Lumber Dealer, Basset Lumber Co., Res. 1332
- 'G' Ave.

Ft. Defiance

- Black, Alexander, D. P. '96 Clark, Howard A., Lf. '04 Clergyman

Globe

Bjorge, Guy N., Minn. '12 Mining Engi-neer & Geologist, Old Dominion Cop-per Mining & Smelting Co., Res. Box 2434

Hayden

Fairchild, Donald H., Ill. '15 Mining Engineer, c/o Consolidated Copper Co. Lesher, Morgan R., Le. '12 Supply Agent, American Smelting & Reining Co.

Huron

Le Duc, Lloyd E., Ch. '15 Real Estate, Big Ledge Dev. Co.

Miami

Beatty, Russell L., Cn. '13 & Co. '14 Mining Engineer, Miami Copper Co., Box 215

Wagner, Paul B., Tu. '15 Mining Engiпеег

Endora

Colburn, Charles H., Mi. '75 Contractor

Fort Smith

Daily, Harry P., St. '07 Lawyer, Merchants Nat'l. Bk. Bidg.
Daily, Thomas L., Pa. '10 Real Estate & Loans, Ark. Valley Trust Co., Res. "Fishback Place"
Luce, William, Hv. '93 Farmer, Fort Smith Pure Milk Co., R. F. D. 2
Severy, Clarence L., St. '08 Oil Engineer, 322 N. 6th St.
Sparks, James M., Jr., Pa. '17 Student

Hot Springs

Angle, Jay W., Lf. '89 Pharmacist, 710 Tuapaw Ave.
Angle, Jay W., Jr., Lf. '17 Student, Res. 508 Central Ave.

Jonesboro Howser, Roy E., Nw. '05 Lawyer, Ameri-can Trust Bldg., Res. 1245 S. Madison St.

Alameda

kley, Samuel P., Bd. '97 Heating & Ventilating Engineer, Res. 3241 Garfield Ackley, Ave.

Naco

Sanford, Jesse H., Jr., Le. '14 Mine Superintendent, Carnegie Lead & Zinc Co., Res. c/o F. Geisler

Oatman

Ray, James C., St. '07 Geologist

Pearce

Benedict, A R. F. D. Arthur J., A. '72 Clergyman,

Phoenix

- Bennett, Paul M., St. '16 Student Halm, Arthur G., St. '14 Insurance, Arizona Fire Insurance Co. Harker, Ray C., Nw. '91 Clergyman, 226 W. Monroe St. St. Mc Surder

V. Montoe St. Orme, Charles H., St. '16 Student Wilkinson, Henry B., Nw. '94 Title In-surance, 18 N. First Ave., Res. 520 N. Central Ave.

Portal

Maynard, Arthur B., Ham. '06 Rancher

Rav

Wilson, Trevett A., Co. '10 Mining Engi-neer, Ray Consolidated Copper Co.

Roosevelt

fford, James P., Hv. '14 Government Employee, Roosevelt Dam Gifford,

Tucson

Cummings, Byron, Ru. '89 Professor, Univ. of Arizona Young, Umberto, Mch. '09 Civil Engineer, Tucson Land Co.

ARKANSAS

Little Rock

- Bruce, Charles A., Ch. '06 Manufacturer, E. T. Bruce Co. Ginocchio, Frank J., Jr., Ill. '10 Architect, Southern Trust Bldg., Res. 2206 Louisi-
- Howes, Ray L., I. S. '11 Trave Salesman, Res. 615 W. 23d St. Lloyd, Rhys R., Mar. '84 Gas Co. Travelling

Pine Bluff

Christopher, Benjiman H., Jr., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 1308 Chestnut St.

Rogers

Blanchard, Addison, Cy. '63 Clergyman Harris, Clinton N., D. P. '10 Horticul-turist, Res. Box. 21, R. R. 1

Springdale

- Clifford, Isaac S., Cy. '62 Farmer Summers
- Greer, Dane M., St. '05 Farmer

Wynne

Mabie, Guy R., N. Y. '03 Chief Clerk, St. L. I. M. & S. R. R. Co.

CALIFORNIA

- Boobar, Elwood C., St. '10 Res. 1815 Chestnut St.
- Hubbard, Beltran C., Pu. '11 Correspond-ent, Res. 1720 8th St.

- Jamison, John D., Sy. '83 Leather Manu-facturer & Dealer, Res. 2242 San Jose
- Waterman, Sylvanus D., Bd. '61 School Superintendent, 2625 Central Ave.

Alhambra

- Stewart, Robert L., W. J. '66 Clergyman, Res. 217 S. Ist St. Wheat, Charles A., Cg. & Mch. '90 School Superintendent, County Superintendent of Schools

Altadena

Clarke, Clinton C., Jr., Wms. '98

Anaheim

Fay, James A., St. '04 Rancher Peters, Charles W., Cal. '15 Poultryman, R. R. #1, Box 153

Arbuckle

Meckfessel, George G., Cal. '14 Rancher

Artesia

Campbell, Melvin L., Cal. '13 Rancher, West Orange Ave.

Azusa

Van Slyke, Oakley E., Sy. '00 Real Estate & Citrus Nurseries

Bakersfield

- Theile, William C., St. '08 Lawyer Whitaker, Ralph W., St. '13 Civil Engi-neer, Box 252 Whitaker, William F., St. '03 Engineer, Kern Co. Land Co.

Banning

Miller, Frank L., Lf. '03 Lawyer Scarborough, Robert R., Cal. '12 Rancher

Berkelev

Allen, Walter C., Co. '17 Student, Res. 1901 Milvia St. Armstrong, John C., Cal. '16 Organist & Student, First Church of Christ Scientist, Res. 2601 Channing Way Babcock, David T., St. & Cal. '11 In-vestment Securities, Res. 905 Contra Costa Ave

vestment Securities, Kcs. 905 Contra Costa Ave. Bailey, Raymond H., Cal. '05 Real Estate, 2107 Addison St., Res. 2235 Dana St. Bertholf, John R., Hv. '01 Branch Mana-ger, Res. 166 Hillcreet Rd. Boone, Herbert S., Mch. & Cn. '03 In-vestment Banking, Res. 2955 Ashby

- Ave. Cheek, Herbert C., Cal. '04 Telephone & Telegraph Business, Res. 2512 Hill-

- & Telegraph Business, Res. 2512 Hill-egas Ave. Chowen, Walter A., Minn. '91 Casualty Insurance, Res. 94 The Uplands Cooley, Arthur M., Cal. '04 Real Estate & Insurance, Berkeley Nat'l. Bk. Bldg., Res. 1724 Sonoma Ave. Crittenden, William C., Cal. '05 Lawyer, Res. 2437 Le Conte Ave. Dam, Francis H., Cal. '96 Attorney, Res. 2432 Cedar St. Dwigging, Jav. Jr., Cal. '11 Physical

Dwiggins, Jay, Jr., Cal. '11 Physical Director, Res. 2715 Le Conte Ave.
 Eldridge, John R., Hv. '88 Physician, 2817 Barber St.

- Elston, John A., Cal. '97 Lawyer, First Nat'l. Bk. Bldg., Res. 2500 Durant Ave
- Thomas S., Cal. '99 Professor, of California, Res. Cambridge Elston. Univ.

- Univ. of California, Res. Cambridge Apts. Gould, Will D., Bd. '04 Business, Res. 2629 Channing Way Gray, Thomas S., Mch. '99 & St. '00 Lawyer, Res. El Granda Apts. Hackley Simeon, Ham. '53 Commission Merchant, 2212 Channing Way Hicks, George M., Cal. '18 Student, 2723 Forest Ave. Houston, Harry P., Wms. '07 Building & Loan, Res. Berkley Inn Howell, John G., Cal. '96 Importer & Publisher, Res. 2033 Berryman St. Johnson, Herbert B., Jr., Cal. '11 District Manager, Res. 1436, Hawthorne Ter-race гасе
- Knapp, Ben D., Cal. '15 Student, 2601 Channing Way
- Channing way Knauer, Lawrence, Cal. '17 Student, 2601 Channing Way Lange, Alexander F., Mch. '85 Director, Univ. of California, Res. 2601 Le Conte
- Ave. Langworthy, Ralph L., Cal. '03 Real Estate & Insurance, 2127 University Ave., Res. 2534 College Ave. McCormac, Frederick B., Cal. '17 Student, 1940 Yolo Ave. Minor, Richard P., Cal. '15 Student, 1720 Excelled Ave.

- Minor, Richard P., Cal. '15 Student Euclid Ave. North, Alfred C., Cal. '10 Mining Engi-neer, Res. 2229 Dwight Way North, Hart H., Cal. '96 Lawyer, Res. 2414 Prospect St. Noyes, George R., Hv. '94 Associate Professor, Univ. of California, Res. 1434 'Greenwood Terrace Ogden, Robert C., Cal. '14 Agriculturist, California

- Ogden, Robert C., Cal. '14 Agriculturist, Univ. of California Oliver, James M., Cal. '98 Lawyer, Res. 2475 Prince St. Parker, Carleton H., Cal. '04 Professor, Univ. of California, Res. 38 Mosswood Pd Řd.
- Kd. Partridge, Stanley N., Cal. '14 Insurance, Res. 2413 Milvia St. Pope, Arthur U., Br. '03 Assistant Profes-sor, Univ. of California Pratt, Merritt B., Ch. '04 Assistant Pro-fessor, Univ. of California Rathbone, Leland D., W. R. '84 Clergy-man

- man
- man Rhodes, Charles L., Nw. '84 Proprietary Medicines, Res. 2628 Benvenue Ave. Robinson, Lloyd N., U. '11 Instructor, Univ. of California, Res. 2516 Virginia
- St.
- Ronald S., Cal. '18 Student, Robinson, Ronald 2504 Ashby Ave
- Rogers, Edmund K., Cal. '07 Fruit Can-ner, Res. 2924 Ashby Ave.
- Schilling, Karl H., Cal. '17 Student, 2316 Le Conte Ave.
- Sibley, Robert, Cal. '03 Professor, Univ. of California, Res. 2629 Le Conte Ave.
- Simonds, Ray W., Cal. '00 Business, Res. 1330 Spruce St.
- nith, Charles S., Cg. '04 & Mch. Forester, Res. 8557 San Diego Rd. Smith, Charles S., '04 & Mch. '05
- Stern, Charles F., Cal. '03 Chairman, Res. Spruce St. & Ridge Rd.

Stott, Joseph E., Le. '97 Machinery Business, Res. 2841 Forrest Ave. Thomson, Herbert S., Cal. '05 Physician, 2539 College Ave. Whitton, Frederick, Ch. '89 Construction Manager, Res. 40 El Camino Real Wilcox, Norton E., Cal. '07 Placer Min-ing, Res. 2512 Hillegass Ave. Wright, Elwood W., Cal. '17 Student, 2626 Warring St. Wyckoff, Alfred C., Cal. '97 Insurance Agent & Real Estate, 2121 Shattuck Ave., Res. Eucalyptus Path, Claremont Park Wykoff, Stephen N. Cal. '13 Automatics

Wykoff, Stephen N., Cal. '13 Agriculturist, 2532 Bancroft Way Yount, John B., Cal. '12 Real Estate, c/o Newell-Murdock Co.

Berlin

Meckfessel, Russel G., Cal. '19 Student

Bonita

Allen, Richard M., Hv. '11 & Cal. '14 Citrus Culture, Sweetwater Fruit Co.

Bonsall

Stephens, George D., Cy. '63 Merchant Brentwood

Morgans, William W., Jr., Cal. '14 General Merchandise

Califax

Philbrick, Frank A., A. '89 Accountant, c/o Pacific Gas & Electric Co.

Cambria

Williams, Augustus W., Mar. '69 Clergyman

Carmel

Lester, Merrill O., D. P. '12 Pastor, M. E. Church

Casa Verdugo

Brigham, Leslie H., Cal. '16 Student, 1219 Viola Ave.

Chico

Costar, Lloyd, Ill. '13 Teacher, Chico High School, Res. 807 5th St. Gage, Edward C., Cal. '97 Banker, Gage Bros.

Murphy, Joseph A., St. '19 Student, 263 4th St.

Peters, Jerome D., St. '11 Lawyer

Claremont

Norton, Edwin C., A. '79 Professor, Pomona College, Res. 137 W. 7th St. Sanford, Emmons H., Sy. '87 Lawyer

Coachella

Chamberlain, Vendrick, St. '11 Distributor of Irrigation Supplies, Kendrick Chamberlain Co.

Clum, John P., Ru. '74 Official Lecturer

Coalinga

Bush, ush, Reed D., Cal. '09 Geologist Kern Trading & Oil Co., Section 25

Concord

Marrenner, Robert H. T., N. Y. '78 Civil Engineer

Covina

Marshall, Arthur B., Le. '07 Orange Grower Phillips, Henry S., Le. '05 Orange Grower

Davis

- Burge, Charles A., I. S. '13 Instructor, Univ. of California Farm School Dwiggins, Jay, Jr., Cal. '11 Physical Director, Univ. of California Farm School
- Thompson, John I., I. S. '10 Professor, Univ. of California Farm School True, Gordon H., Wis. '94 Professor, Univ. of California Farm School

Downey

McKusick, Hazen P., Cy. '66 Publishers Agency

Downieville

Wilcox, Norton E., Cal. '07 Placer Mining

Dunlap

Carlson, Howard E., N. Y. '98 Bank Clerk

Eagle Rock

Candee, George E., Br. '87 City Treasurer, Res. Ellenwood Drive

El Cajon

Allen, Morris C., Hv. '11 Ranching Smith, Carroll H., Cal. '18 Student

El Centro

Sprague, Walter H., Minn. '07 Manager, Imperial Valley Oil & Cotton

El Dorado

Linke, Harold A., N. Y. '03 Mining Engineer, Shantsz Gold Mines

El Portal

Barnard, Clinton, Cy. '13 Auditor, Del Portal Hotel

Eureka

Kureka Coonan, Clarence, St. '09 Lawyer, Sevier, Coonan & Ricks Stern, Henry A., Cal. '13 Wholesale Grocer, Humboldt Commercial Co., Res. 1801 'H' St. Stern, Lewis F., Cal. '06 General Merchan-dise, Res. H. & Huntoon Sts. Stern, Walter F., Cal. '09 Insurance, Res. 1623 'H' St. Warren, Clyde L., Wis. '95 Rancher, Fair Oaks

Fall Brook

Pratt, Charles, Cg. '69 Farmer, Pratt Olive Co.

Fellows

Wardwell, Ralph W., Cal. '04 Civil Engi-neer, C. C. M. Oil' Co.

Fort Bragg

Weller, Milo J., St. '07 Geologist Wood, Idell H., Cg. '93 Clergyman, First Baptist Church

Fresno

Blenkiron, Joseph M., Neb. '10 Real Estate, San Joaquin Valley Land Co., Res. University Club

- Briggs, Herbert F., U. '96 Police Judge, City Hall, Res. 736 Milebiella Ave. Campbell, Barth B., Cal. '10 Attorney, 1927 Mariposa St., Res. 1059 N St. Cory, Lewis L., Ru. '81 Lawyer, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 1028 'S' St. Fenstermacher, Earl J., Cal. '15 Student, 1140 'T' St.

- Fenstermachen, 2014 1140 T St. Harlow, Roy C., Bd. '09 Branch Manager, 1928 Merced St., Res. University Club Henderson, William R., Cal. '08 Telegraph Engineer. Pacific Telephone & Tele-
- Engineer, Pacific Telephone & Tele-graph Co. Snow, Alva E., Tu. '87 Lawyer & Mayor, Griffith McKenzie Bildg., Res. 232 'J' St. Walker, Benjamin R., Cal. '05 City Re-porter, Fresno Republican, Res. 374 Calaveras Ave.

Geyserville

Hoffman, Sargent G., Cn. '10 Ranching, Fruit

Glendale

'96 Title

- Warner, Frederick D., Wis. '96 Title Examiner, 1218 Chestnut St. White, Mac L., Minn. '95 Lawyer, Res. 719 Raleigh St.

Glendora

Nusbickle, Frederick H., Sy. '83 Citrus Fruits & Nurseries

Grand Island

Browning, John L., Cal. '16 Farming

Half Moon Bay

Morgan, Charles L., Ham. '79 Physician & Chemist

Hawthorne

Harwood, James H., Wms. '60 Clergyman

Hayward

- Collins, Roy L., Cal. '14 Horticulturalist, Luther Burbank Co. Johnson, Frederick P., A. '87 Teacher, Union High School, Res. 1232 A St.

Hemet

Dilworth, Albert, W. J. '60 Clergyman

Holywood

- Cox, Lester E., '98 Physician (retired), 1730 Sycamore Ave. Culver, George B., St. '97 Teacher & Department Head, Res. 1752 Garfield
- P1
- Douglas, Frank M., St. '13 Real Estate Perkins, Clover T., St. '08 Journalist, Classified Advertising Manager, Res.
- 1739 Bronson Ave. Snyder, William H., Cy. '85 Teacher & Author, 1531 Los Palmos Ave.

Lamanda Park

Tower, Harry D., Wis. '98 Banker

La Mirada

MacVicar, James S., Mch. '14 & Ch. '16 Tutor, c/o MacNally Ranch

Long Beach

Hall, Irwin R., Nw. '00 Furniture, 228 Pine Ave., Res. 2812 Park Blvd.

- Knights, George D., Cg. '91 Clergyman, Locust & 4th Sts., Res. 103 American Ave.
- Ave. Walker, William M., St. '08 Insurance, Res. 729 Cedar St. Whittier, Wilmot E, St. '01 & Co. '04 Civil Engineer, Res. 384 Juniper Ave.

Los Angeles

- Adams, John L., Minn. '98 Physician, 707 Auditorium Bldg., Res. 2525-7th Ave.
- Isdorf, George W., O. S. '11 Mining Engineer, United States Indian Irriga-tion Service, 528 Federal Bldg., Res. 824 Golden Ave. Alsdorf,

- 824 Golden Ave.
 Austin, Samuel G., A. '90 Journalist, 2302 Budlong Ave.
 Bacon, Harold R., Co. '92 Mining Engineer, 1526 Third Ave.
 Baldwin, Otis D., Cal. '04 Fire Insurance Agent, 1404 Baker-Detwiler Bldg., Res. 129 E. Ave. 58
 Barr, Alan, Wis. '08 Higgins Bldg.
 Benzies, John R., Ch. '10 Motion Pic-tures, 536 S. Hope St.
 Bishop, James S., Mch. '79 Real Estate, 1211 W. 37th Pl.
 Bledsoe, Benjamin F., St. '96 Judge. U. S.

- 1211 W. 37th Pl. Bledsoc, Benjamin F., St. '96 Judge, U. S. District Court, Federal Bldg., Res. 5th & Alexandria Sts. Boynton, Cyrus C., My. '67 President, 601 S. Hill St. Res. 836 S. Bonnie
- 601 S. Hill St. Res. 636 S. Bonne Brae St. Brooks, Edwin H., Cal. '03 Real Estate, 403 S. Hill St., Res. 411 North Ave. 66 Campbell, Malcolm P., Neb. '05 Sales-man, Brock & Co., Res. 1323 Burlington
- Ave.

- Ave. Carey, Henry D., N. a. graph Co. Carey, John G., Wis. '05 Banking, 1st & Spring Sts., Res. 1110 W. 49th St. Carter, Russell B., St. '12 Bradley Wise Paint Co., Res. 5120 Hollywood Bivd. Chamberlain, Henry, St. '14 Los Angeles Foundry Co., Res. 401 N. Vermont
- Chamberlain, Mellen, St. '17 217 P. E. Bidg., Res. 401 N. Vermont Ave. Churchill, Owen P., St. '19 Student, 2201

- Churchill, Owen P., St. '19 Student, 2201 S. Figueroa Ave.
 Closson, Carlos C., Hv. '92 Social Worker, 516 S. Hill St., Res. 1207 W. 3d St. Cole, George L., Cn. '85 Physician & Surgeon, 800 Auditorium Bldg., Res. Alexandria Hotel
 Collins, Victor F., Cal. '13 Lawyer, 1126 Merchants Nat'l Bk. Bdg.
 Cornell, Arthur C., D. P. '09 Reporter, Box 295 Culver, George B., St. '97 Teacher &

- Culver, George B., St. '97 Teacher & Departmental Head, Los Angeles High School
- School Culver, Richard K., St. '99 Cartoonist, The Express, Res. 947 S. Hope St. Cuzner, William G., St. '16 Laumber Merchant, Kerckhoft-Cuzner Lumber Co. Dahl, Harold L., Cn. '09 Mortgage
- Merchant, Kerckhoff-Cuzner Lumber Co. Dahl, Harold L., Ch. '09 Mortgage Broker, 321 L. A. Trust & Svgs. Bldg., Res. 460 N. Genmore Ave. Daniels, Ralph C., Cal. '99 Principal, Res. R. D. 9, Box 435 Doan, Joseph B., Cal. '16 Civil Engineer, 634 Central Bldg., Res. 1630-9th Ave. Dornohugh, William L., Sw. '92 Real Estate, 2008 Strand Hermosa Beach Dorr, Donald G., Cal. '10 Vice-President, Los Angeles Auto & Taxi Co., Res. 1511 Manhattan Pl.

- Dow, Charles E., Cy. '96 Lawyer, 1022 Citizens Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Driver, Charles E., Cal. '15 Private Secretary, 527 N. Hobart St.
 Earnshaw, Wilton A., Le. '05 618 W. 17th St.
 Eliel, Paul J., St. & Ch. '13 Efficiency Expert, 607 Equitable Blk.
 Ellis, Lawrence, D. P. '02 Merchant, Bullock's Department Store
 Ellis, Melvin, D. P. '03 Physician & Surgeon, 332 Consolidated Realty Bldg., Res. 945 Orange St.
 Feagans, Louis G., A. '08 Feagans & Co.
 Fiske, Charles, Jr., U. '91 Civil Engineer, 3001 Leeward Ave.
 Flint, Frederick W., Ham & U. '56 Clergyman, 2019 W. Washington St.
 Fotte, Charles W., W. R. '74 Mining Engineer, Realty Board Bldg., Res. 5337 Monte Vista Ave.
 Foque, Edwin N., Minn. '15 Importer, 125 Broadway
 H St. '13 Geologist &

- b337 August 1, Minn. '15 Importer, 125 Broadway
 Forbes, James H., St. '13 Geologist & Engineer, Res. 1638 4th Ave.
 Forbes, William B., St. '15 Lawyer, 819 Merchants N. B. Bldg., Res. S. 4th

- Ave. Gardner Cecil J. Mar. '04 Real Estate, Realty Board Bldg., Res. 1274-3d Ave. Gibson, James P., Neb. '12 Business, 263 N. Ave. 19, Res. 116 A. Ave. 22 Gilmore, Earle B., St. '13 Oil Producer & Refiner, Box 173, Res. 317 S. Wil-ton Pl
- ton Pl.
- Goodenow, Francis G., Cal. '01 Head Master of Languages, Manuel Arts High School, Res. Vermont & 42d Sts. Goodwin, Timothy C., III. '10 Lawyer, 601 Chamber of Commerce, Res. 615 S. Baserd Sch

- 601 Chamber of Commerce, Res. 615 S. Berend St.
 Gossard, Thomas M., Mi. '72 Clergyman, 1221 Vine St., Hollywood
 Green, Howard D., U. '15 Salesman, 1317 S.
 Hope St.
 Guthrie, Stanley W., St. '13 Lawyer, Los Angeles Gas & Electric Co., Res. 409 S. Harvard Blvd.
 Hartley, Joseph A., Cal. '07 Laboratory Supplies, 363-371 New High St., Res. 215 N. Rampart Blvd.
 Harwood, Charles E., Wms. '52 Vice President, 1015 Security Bldg.
 Harworod, Paul H., Co. '03 Investments, Consolidated Realty Bldg., Res. 1701 Westmoreland Blvd.
 Hayden, Benjamin F., Bd. '02 Physician,

- Hayden, Benjamin F., Bd. '02 Physician, Soldiers' Home Herrick, Loring, Cy. '92 Merchant, 100 Belmont Ave., Res. 339 E. Edgeware
- Rd.
- Hibbard, Hudson P., Cal. '13 Lawyer, 1108 Washington Bldg., Res. 2320 W.
- 1108 Washington Bldg., Res. 2320 W. 111th St. Hibbard, Lester H., Cal. '09 Architect, 9th & Main Sts., Res. 906 Westlake

- 9th & Main Sts., Res. 700 Westake Ave.
 Hill, George B., Wis. '08 Author, 862 N. Washington St.
 Howard, Emmett B., Wis. '05 Loans, 2647 La Salle Ave.
 Howard, George W., Jr., Le. '92 Sales-man (retired from bus.), 126 E. 9th St. St.
- St. Howes, Edgar H., Cn. '96 Oil Business, 337 North Mathews St. Humphrey, Lewis D., Hv. '01 Business, Res. General Delivery Hyatt, Eugene P., Cal. '18 Student, 345 W. 27th St.

James, Benjamin W., Wis. '97 Engineer, 1823 El Cerrito Pl.

- Jeffers, James S., St. '15 Civil Engineer, S. Witmer St. Jeffers, John N., St. '18 Student, S.

- J. S. Willier St. John N., St. '18 Student, S. Willier St. Joannes, Eugene C., Wis. '98 Coffee Importer & Mfgr., 819 E. 1st St., Res. 349 S. Occidental Blvd. Judd, Don A., Mar. '75 Railroad, 719 Kerckhoff Bidg. Kellam, Edward R., Hv., '90 Wholesale Fuel, Diamond Coal Co. Kellog, Roy S., St. '07 Salesman, 217 P. E. Bidg. Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '08 District Traffic Chief, American Bell Telephone Co., Res. Rampart Apts. Kinney, Burt O., St. '97 Teacher, 2018 Hillcrest Road Knowlton, Willis T., Tec. '93 Engineer of Sewers, City Hall, Res. 1632 Van Ness Avec. Āve.
- Ave. Kuster, Edward G., Cal. '00 Lawyer, 322 Van Nuys Bldg. Lane, Fulton, St. '06 Consulting Engineer, Union Oil Bldg., City Hall, Res. 848 Irols St. Larrabee, Lawrence L., Br. '09 Lawyer, 336 Title Insurance Bldg. Lemon, John R., Nw. '94 Insurance, 2513 Brooklyn Ave. Leonard, Walter E., Cal. '13 Physician, Res. 1209 Marsh-Strong Bldg. Linscott, Harry A., Cal. '99 Agent, 252 S. Spring St., Res. 2209 W. 25th St. Lloyd Ralph B., Cal. '99 General Busi-ness, 334 Union Oil Bldg., Res. 1023 Alvarado St. Lloyd, Warren E., Cal. '95 Lawyer, 906 Central Bldg., Res. 1157 S. Hoover St. Hanny M. A. '06 Lawyer, 906

- St.
- Loud, Henry M., A. '96 Insurance, 316 Merchants' Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 6456

- Merchants Nati Ba. 2008, Active Roble Ave. Roble Ave. McConnell, Walter H., St. '11 Invest-ments, Res. 601 Hobart Blvd. McLean, Robert, Ham. '76 & Ro. '76 Clergyman, 2120 T. Johnson Bldg. Macurda, Arthur A., Br. '95 Teacher, State Normal School, Res. 1714 Har-State Norn vard Blvd.
- Statt Normal School, Ics. 1777 Harvard Blvd.
 Magney, Reno A. Neb. '00 Disbursing Clerk, 925 Central Bldg., Res. 324 Washington Dr.
 Merwin, William B., Wms. '98 Merchant, H. W. Hellman Bldg.
 Middlekauff, Benton, Nw. '87 & Mch. '88 Lawyer & Dealer in Law Book, 950 W. Washington St.
 Miller, Frank L., Lf. '03 Lawyer, 601 Citizens Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Miller, Laurel R., Cal. '12 Rancher, Res. 1822 Santa Cruz St.
 Millspaugh, Jesse F., Mch. '79 President, State Normal School, Res. 5424 Russell Ave.

- Äve.
- Minor, Harry R., Neb. 'l 1301 Baker-Detwiler Bldg. 'll Manager,
- Mix, Archibald E., To. '19 Student Moore, George A., Wms. '07 Automobiles, 8425 S. Olive St., Res. 3003 Hobart Blvd.
- Moore Harry S., Cal. '07 Assistant Mana-ger, 121 South Hill St.
- Moore, Samuel G., Ham. '72 Physician, 121 South Hill St.
- Moran, Robert B., St. '05 Petroleum En-gineer, 208 Union League Bldg.

• .



- Morrow, James E., Ru. '06 Civil Engineer, Res. 721 S. Hope St.
 Mull, Harry E., U. '13 Hotel Business, Hotel Alexandria, Res. 1578 W. 48th St.
 Neuner, Clarence M., St. '18 Student, Res. 635 Catalina St.
 Noble, George C., Wis. '05 Architect, 704 Wright & Collender Bldg.
 Noxon, Herbert L., Sw. '97 Dentist, Res. 901 Brockman Bldg.
 Oliver, Frederick H., St. '09 Real Estate, Manager, Guy M. Rush Realty Co., Res. 633-635 S. Hill St.
 Oliver, Robert W., St. '18 Student, Res. 811 So. Union Ave.
 Pendelton, Cornelius W., Br. '81 Lawyer, 915 Black Bldg., Res. 2212 S. Figueroa St. St.

- 915 Black Bldg., Res. 2212 S. Figueroa St.
 Perkins, Clover T., St. '08 Journalist, Classified Advertising Mgr., Broadway & 11th St.
 Pinkham, James R., Cal. '02 Grower & Shipper of Fruits, 669 I. W. Hellman Bldg., Res. 4665 Pasadena Ave.
 Post, Edwin R., Ch. '07 Farm Lands, 711 Hollingsworth Bldg.
 Pratt, Louis M., Cal. '10 Real Estate, Laughlin Bldg.
 Pratt, Samuel H., Br. '63 Clergyman, Res. 671 Coronado St.
 Pye, Hugh J., Minn. '10 Banker, Bank of Italy
 Rippey, Thresher A., Hv. '92 Finance, Res. 2527 Ocean View Ave.
 Robbins, Albert C., Jr., St. '19 Student, 702 St. Andrews Pl.
 Rochrig, Frederick L., Cn. '83 Architect, 721 American Bk. Bldg.
 Salisbury, Charles S., St. '12 Physician & Surgeon, 921-925 Baker-Detwiler Bldg., Res. 444 S. Harvard Blvd.
 Salisbury, Stuart M., St. '07 Lawyer, 819 Merchants Nat', Bk. Bldg., Res. 179 S. Oxford Ave.
 Sanborn, Francis H., Cal. '18 Automo-bile Accessory, 6650 Hollywood Blvd.
- S. Oxford Ave. Sanborn, Francis H., Cal. '18 Automo-bile Accessory, 6650 Hollywood Blvd., Res. 1736 Vine St. Scarborough, Horace P., Cal. '16 1225 Washington Bldg., Res. 2679 Menlo Ave.

- Ave.
 Scarborough, Robert R., Cal. '12 Rancher, Res. 632 S. Alexandria Ave.
 Scofield, Edson A. H., Corn. '73 Teacher, 5344's San Pedro St.
 Sheldon, William A., Cal. '00 Secretary, School Board, Res. 1835 Weiton Pl.
 Slaughter, William B., D. P. '10 & 111 '11 Mechanical Engineer, County Hall of Records, Res. 1739 W. 43d St.
 Smith, Sydney T., Wis. '00 Real Estate, California Club, Res. Hotel Clark
 Smith, Ward S., Cal. '12 Contractor & Engineer, Res. 4631 Kingswell Ave.
 Sutton, Isaac M., Ru. '91 Mining, 223 Security Bldg., Res. 2127 Thompson . St.
- Timmons, Joseph H., St. '97 Reporter, I.os Angeles Examiner, Res. 150 S. Commonwealth Ave.
 Titus, Robert H., Wis. '03 Real Estate, 504 Byrne Bldg., Res. 2207 Beachwood Device.

- Joy A Dyrne Bidg, Res. 2207 Beachwood Drive Tower, Harry D., Wis. '98 Banker, Se-curity Trust & Savings Bk. Van Slyke, Oakley E., Sy. '00 Real Estate & Citrus Nurseries, 916 Story Bldg.
- Walker, Hugh K., Jr., St. '12 Bond & Mortgage Broker, 831 H. W. Hellman Bidg., Res. 2813 Menlo Ave.

- Walker, William M., St. '08 Insurance, 310 H. W. Hellman Bldg.
 Ward, Chandler P., Cal. '15 Insurance, Pacific Mutual Life Ins. Co., Res. 2130 W. 21st St.
 Ward, John S., Cal. '19 Student, 2130 W. 21st St.
 Ward Robertson C. B. Col. '10 Student, 2130

- Wara, John S., Cal. 19 Student, 2130
 W. 21st St.
 Ward, Robertson C. B., Cal. '19 Student, 2130 W. 21st St.
 Waterhouse, Robert D., Wa. '14 Deputy County Survey, Hall of Records
 Wheat, Charles A., Cg. & Mch. '90 School Superintendent, Hall of Records
 White, Charles A., Cg. & Mch. '90 School Superintendent, Hall of Records
 White, Floyd G., Mch. '95 Oil Producer, 1011 Wright & Collender Bldg., Res. '07 N. Union Ave.
 White, John R., Pa. '91 Interior Decorations, 644 Broadway
 White, MacLaughlin, Minn. '95 Lawyer, Title Guaranty & Trust Co.
 Whitman, Philip R., Mch. '89 Mining Engineer, 1182 W. 37th Drive
 Whitter, Wilmot E., St. '01 & Co. '04 Civil Engineer, City Engineer's Office Wilson, Earl A., U. '97 209 Van Nuys Bldg. Backet W. Co. 112 Tourisment
- Bldg.
- Bildg. Wilson, Robert W., Cal. '13 Property Broker, 631 S. Spring St., Res. 2446 Echo Park Ave. Woods, William J., Ham. '75 Insurance Agent (retired), Bryson Apartments Works, Pierce, Cal. '18 Student, 842 Kingsley Drive Wray, Robert C., III. '09 Merchant, 8613 Moneta Ave., Res. 1847 W. 41 Drive Wyckoff, Jacob V., Ru. '97 Reporter, The Tribune, Res. 4412 Lexington Ave.

Los Gatos

Colman, Nathaniel B., Cy. '63 Physician & Surgeon

Madison

Warren, Edward E., Mar. '77 Druggist

Mantica

Olmstead, Rodger W., St. '13 Civil Engi-neer, San Joaquin Irrigation Co.

Martinez

Wilcox, Albert L., N. Y. '03 Civil Engineer

Mecca

Tucker, William K., Cal. '10 Rancher

Melones

Fulton, John A., Co. '00 Mining, Engineer, Melones Mining Co.

Menlo Park

Meyer, Charles H., St. '16 Student

Merced

Simonson, Stanley S., St. '15 Broker, Simonson & Harrel

Mill Valley

Simmins, Henry C., Le. '09 Civil Engi-neer, Res. P. O. Box 625

Modesto

- Bovingdon, Sidney, Sy. '87 Supervisor of Manuel Training Public Schools, Res. 421 Sycamore Ave. Scott, Thomas B., Nw. '06 Lawyer, Res.
- 1014-12th St.

Mokelumne

Foltz, Irving J., Wa. '13 Electrician, Green Mountain Mining Co.

Moneta

Seward, Frederick D., W. R. '70 Clergyman

Monrovia

Wade, Nehemiah, Mi. '69 Real Estate Broker

Montague

Churchill, Charles L., Wis. 'C Lumber Algoma Lumber Co. '06 Retail

National City

Boal, Edgar D., Cal. '19 Student, 24th & Nave Sts. Pratt, Eugene H., Cal. '19 Student, 24th & Prospect Sts.

Needles

Wadsworth, James W., Wms. '05 Super-intendent, Needles Gas & Electric Co.

Nevada City

Englebright, Harry L., Cal. '08 Engineer Englebright, William H., Cal. '13 Mining Engineer

Engineer Nilon, Frank M., Cal. '13 Law Student Morgan & Roberts Bldg., Res. 503 Nevada St. 503

Newman

Dixon, William R., Cal. '10 Lumber, Yancey Lumber Co.

Niland

Schmutz, George L., Le. '15 Civil Engineer, City Engineer

Niles

Forbes, James H., St. '13 Geologist & Engineer, Spring Valley Water Co.

Nordhoff

ooke, Forest H., Hv. '10 Teacher, Thacher School Cooke,

Northfork

Dudley, Ernest G., St. '08 Government Forest Service

Oakland

- Bachelder, Thomas F., Cy. '58 Fruit Grower & Lawyer Beckwith, Ward M., Ham. '80 Physician, 1529-23d Ave. Chase, Henry L., Cn. '02 Real Estate, 820 Syndicate Bldg. Chase, John M., Cn. '72 Real Estate, 407 Syndicate Bldg., Res. 88 Bayo Vista Ave.

- Ave. Clarke Charles F., N. Y. '90 Clergyman, Res. 1531 Fruitvale Ave. Cowden, David V., St. '03 Lawyer, Res. 668 Fairmount Ave. Cutting, Frederick P., Hv. '90 Canning Business, 1930 Harrison St. Davids, Louis J., U. '79 Civil Engineer (retired), 2004 E. 27th St. Firebaugh, Charles I., St. '04 Lawyer, Res. 181 Montecito Ave. Fisher, Frederick V., Sy. '91 Clergyman, 4829 Walnut St.

- Gage, Edward C., Cal. '97 Rancher, 1329 Market St. Gilman, Charles E., St. '01 Civil & Mining Engineer, Res. Calmar Ave. Gray, Thomas S., Mch. & St. '00 Lawyer, 1001 Broadway Henderson, William R., Cal. '08 Tel. Engineer, Res. 239 Mathers St. Houston, Harry P., Wms. '07 Building & Loan, 614 First Sycs. Bk. Bldg. Jackson, Parker L., Cal. '00 Note Teller, Res. 561 Vernon St. Johnson, Herbert B., Jr., Cal. '11 District

- Kes. 501 Vernon St. Johnson, Herbert B., Jr., Cal. '11 District Manager, First Nat'l Bk. Bldg. Keyes, Charles E., Mar. '77 Principal, Oakland High School, Res. 468 Oak-
- land Ave.
- Kinne, Ansel 448 45th St. Ansel R., Sy. '02 Business, Res.

- Klinie, Ansei K., Sy. 02 Jusiness, Kes. 448 45th St.
 Knox, Jean H., Ill. '07 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 338 Lakeshore Blvd.
 Lamont, Donald Y., Cal. '10 Lawyer, Res. 474 Lake Park Ave.
 Linsley, Earle G., Cg. '04 Professor, Mills College, Res. 3732 Emerson St.
 McLellan, John J., Cal. '10 Res. 1101 Ashmont Ave.
 Middlekauff, Benton, Nw. '87 & Mch. 38' Lawyer & Dealer in Law Books, Res. Beulah Hgts.
 Moore, Justin P., Cy. '62 Librarian, Res. 5592 Taft Ave.
 Morgan, Avery, Cal. '18 754-14th St. Ogden, Frank M., Cal. '17 Student, 2336 Vallez St.
- Moise... Ogden, Frank M., Cal. .. Valdez St. Ogden, Robert C., Cal. '14 Agriculturist, Res. 2336 Valdez St. Oliver, Edwin L., Cal. '00 Engineer, Res.

- Res. 2336 Valdez St. Oliver, Edwin L., Cal. '00 Engineer, Res. 252 Vernon Ave. Oliver, Roland L., Cal. '00 Explosive & Commercial Minerals, 88 Bacon Bldg., Res. 251 Vernon St. Powell, William A., Cal. '02 Lawyer, 819 Synidcate Bldg., Res. 6140 Chabot Rd. Pratt, Merritt B., Ch. '04 Ass't Professor, Res. 6305 College Ave. Ranlett, Arthur G., Tec. '92 Res. 4239 Terrace St. Richardson, Frederic B., Mch. '95 Banker,

- Richardson, Frederic B., Mch. '95 Banker, Res. 76 Bayo Vista Ave. Sackett, George L., Nw. '92 Supervising Principal of Schools, Res. 90 Montell
- Ŝt.
- Schulze, Howard R., Tec. '11 Architect, 310 Security Bk. Bldg., Res. 5940 Taft
- Seward, Richard H., St. '12 Manufac-turer, Res. 660 Oakland Ave. Shaw, James T., Cal. '05 Lawyer, Res. 6111 Colby St.

Ocean Pk.

Pye, Hugh J., Minn. '10 Banker, Res. Hillcrest Apts.

Orange

- Patton, Randolph C., D. P. '12 Fruit
- Grower Zapf, Alfred E., Tec. '95 Orange Grower, 496 W. Walnut Ave.

Palms

I.a Forge, Edward C., St. '19 Student

Palo Alto

- Congdon, Edgar D., Sy. '01 Teacher, Res. 330 Coleridge Ave. Cooper, William A., Mar. '92 Professor, Res. 1111 Emerson St.

Crawford, Clarence H., St. '03 President, Res. 327 Addison Ave. Foster, Benjamin O., St. '95 Associate Professor, Res. 1445 Tasso St. Fowler, Frederick H., St. '04 Business, Res. 221 Kingsley Ave. Gray, Henry D., Cg. '97 Educator Haehl, Harry L., St. '01 Mining Engineer, Res. 326 Addison Ave. Kimball, Sherman, St. '02 Manufacturing Agent

Agent Langnecker, Harry L., St. '01 Orthopedic

Langnecker, Harry L., St. V. C. L., Surgeon Marz, Guido H., Cn. '93 Professor, Res. 356 Lincoln Ave. Mitchell, John P., St. '02 Ass't Professor, Res. 235 Embarcadero Rd. Moran, Robert B., St. '07 Petroleum Engineer, Res. 661 Waverly St. Ray, James C., St. '07 Geologist, Res. 1235 Webster St. Stolz, Herbert R., St. '09 Physician, Res. 355 Kellogg Ave.

Pasadena

Pasadena Bleeker, Robert B., St. '16 Student, Station B. Brandt, Emil C., St. '14 Student, 394 Worcester Ave. Brooke, Lkoyd W., Hv. '09 Lawyer, Dod-worth Bldg., Res. 1001 Oakland Ave. Edminson, Ross W., Wa. '12 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 1510 Marengo Ave. Eliel, Paul J., St. & Ch. '13 Efficiency Expert, Res. 376 S. Wilson Ave. Groves, Leslie R., Ham. '81 Chaplain (U. S. Army), Res. R. F. D. 1 Hammond, Laurens, Cn. '16 Student, Res. 345 N. El Molino St. Howard, George W., Jr., Le. '92 Retired, Res. 659 Oakland Ave. Hubbard, Melvin V., Cal. '11 Banker, Citizens Svgs. Bk., Res. 414 N. Madi-son Ave. Hubbard, Melvin V., Cal. '11 Banker, Citizens Svgz. Bk., Res. 414 N. Madi-son Ave.
Kellam, Edward R., Hv. '90 Wholesale Fuel, 1250 S. Orange Grove Ave.
Kellog, Roy S., St. '07 Salesman, Res. 365 N. El Molino Ave.
Learned, Leslie E., Br. '93 Clergyman, Res. 132 North Euclid Ave.
Martin, Samuel B., Pa. '08 Cal. Edison Co., Res. 117 Bellefontaine St.
Merwin, William B., Wns. '98 Merchant, Res. 555 W. California St.
Owen, Chauney C., St. '09 & Cn. '10 Rancher, 345 N. El Molino Ave.
Parmele, Lucius B., Ro. '64 Physician, 580 N. Raymond Ave.
Pratt, Louis M., Cal. '01 Real Estate, Res. 164 N. Hudson Ave.
Pratt, Louis M., Cal. '01 Real Estate, Res. 501 Oakland Ave.
Ros, Harry S., St. '08 Southern California Edison Co.
St. John, Charles E., Mch. '81 Astrono-mer, Carnegie Inst. of Washington, Res. 7 Bowen Court Sherman, Henry L., Tec. '09 Real Estate, Res. 333 Arlington Drive Test, Lawrence C., Pa. '18 Student, 360 Oakland Ave.
Van Deusen, James M., Ru. '81 Whole-sale Flour, Box 532, Station B, Res.

Oakland Ave. Van Deusen, James M., Ru. '81 Whole-sale Flour, Box 532, Station B, Res. 129 N. Hill Ave. VanDoren, Walter N., Ham. '92 Insur-ance (retired), 425 Galena Ave. Waterhouse, William G., Cal. '17 Student, 585 N. Marengo Ave.

Pas Robles

Martin, Winthrop, Co. '13 Grain-Broker, 12th & Pine Sts., Res. 18th & Oak Sts.

Patterson

Mason, Albert S., Nw. '92 Clergyman Weston, George F., Br. '78 (Retired)

Pheonix

Bannister, Kimball, Ill. '11 Physician, 45 Holley St.

Piedmont

Chase, Henry L., Cn. '02 Real Estate, Res. 35 Highland Ave. Hoffman, Carl, Cal. '07 Journalist, Res. 11 Hardwick St. Parker, Challen R., Cal. '02 Banker, Res. 419 Park Way Warner, Roy E., Cal. '07 Collection Teller, Res. 911 Kingston Ave.

Point Reyes

Howard, Harold S., St. '02

Pomona

Linsley, Harvey, Br. '70 Clergyman Nichols, Henry A., Bd. & Cal. '14 Pub-lisher's Agent

Ramona Acres

Judd, Don A., Mar. '75 Railroad, Res. 2137 Nicholson Ave.

Red Bluffs

Douglas, Frank M., St. '13 Real Estate

Redlands

nderson, Earle C., Nw. '04 Banker, Redlands Nat'l Bk., Res. 525 W. High-Anderson,

Rediands Varie Day, and State Day, and Ave. Cowgill, Ralph, Cal. '17 Redlands Nat'l. Bk., Res. 302 W. Fern Ave. Edwards, Paul L., Cal. '14 Diplomat, Res. 919 Cajon St. Emm, Henry C., Sy. '98 Teacher 126

- Emm, Henry C., Gy. 20 Zerreit Sonora St. Hornby, Raymond, St. '07 Orange Grower, Res. 724 Cedar Ave. Pratt, Archie M., Cal. '02 Sales Manager, Mutual Orange Distributors, Res. Mc-Ilhennry & 6th Sts. Prendergast, Joseph S., Cal. '15 Student
- Redwood City

Beeger, Henry A., St. '13 Belting Manufacturer

Rio Vista

Chase, James U., Cy. '61 Merchant

Riverside

est, Raymond C., D. P. '89 Title Examiner, 765-8th St., Res. 611 Lemon Title Best, St.

- St. Richard W., U. '91 Edwards, Norton H., Minn. '04 Horticul-ture, H. M. Bradley Groves Holt, George F., Ro. '85 Clergyman, Res. 1110 Lemon St. Marvin, Burdette K., Co. '97 Orchardist, Box 525, Res. 1445 W. 5th St. North, Richard L., Cal. '08 Lawyer, 6, 7 & 8 Evans Blk, Res. 4th St. & Little Rubidout Strong, Arthur E., Sy. '98 Physician, 306 Loring Bldg., Res. 353 Brockton Ave. Ave.

Van Arnam, Lorenzo D., Sy. '93 Clergy-man, 535 W. 6th St. Wells, Donald M., Mch. '17 351 Brock-ton Ave.

Sacramento

Birkett Donald S., Wa. '08 Ass't. Top-ographer, U. S. Geological Survey Blanchard, Fred W., Cal. '00 Banking, California Nat'l Bk., Res. 812 'H' St. Carey, Charles J., Cal. '17 Res. 908 Noble

- Court, E. Denton, Nehemiah N., Ro. '64 Account-ant, 910 5th St. Dodge, Melvin G., Ham. '90 Legislative

- Dodge, Melvin G., Ham. '90 Legislative Reference Librarian, State Library, Res. 2615 J. St.
 Drescher, Henry H., Cal. '06 Wholesale Grocer, Mebins & Drescher Co.
 Driver, Benjamin F., Cal. '00 Lawyer, 2120 'G' St. Res. Tullar near 'J' St.
 Faris, Clifton M., St. '00 Physician, F. & M. Bk. Bldg., Res. 1123 H St.
 Haviland, John T., Sy. '12 Civil Engi-neer, 516 Forum Bidg., Res. P. O.

- Haviland, John T., Sy. '12 Civil e.ngi-neer, 516 Forum Bldg., Res. P. O. Box 389
 Hemphill, James, Le. '05 Sales Manager, 1229 7th St., Res. 20th & 'P' Sts.
 Jones, Guy P., St. '06 & Ch. '08 Editor, State Board of Health Bulletin
 Lorenz, George B., Cal. '02 Banker, Peoples Sygs. Bk, Res. 1822 'G' St.
 Phinney, Alexander V., Cal. '08 Harness Manufacturer, A. A. Van Voorhies & Co., Res. 2600 'L' St.
 Simmermacher, Elmer R., I. S. '12 Stu-

- Co., Res. 2600 'L' St. Simmermacher, Elmer R., I. S. '12 Stu-dent, 1103 Eiye St. Stern, Charles F., Cal. '03 Chairman, State Highway Commission Tade, Frank, Cal. '97 Lawyer, 303 Farm-ers' & Mechanics' Bk. Bldg., Res. 1011 Eye St.
- Teichert, Adolph, Jr., Cal. '08 Contracting Engineer, 227 Ochsner Bldg., Res. 2014-25th St.

Salinas

Winham, Edgar S., St. '19 Student, Res. 140 Capital St. Winham, William P. L., St. '19 Student, Res. 140 Capital St.

San Anselmo

Bird, Remson D., Lf. '09 Clergyman

San Bernardino

Phillips, Thomas, Ro. '79 Y. M. C. A. Secretary

San Diego

- Anderson, Wilber A., A. '02 Commission Broker, 800 Timken Bldg., Res. 2252

- Dale St. Fournier, Arthur M., Mch. '11 706 Ameri-can Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. University Club Frost, James G., Iil. '12 Rock, Sand & Gravel Merchant, c/o Fenton-Sumption-Barnes Co., Res. 3740 Oregon St. Griswold, John V., U. '65 Clergyman, Res. 671 15th St. Grube, Christian H., Lf. '89 Clergyman

- Osborn, Clyde H., St. '00 Lawyer, Ad-ministration Bldg., Exposition Grounds Pease, John M., Bd. '62 Clergyman, Res. 2630-3rd St. Robinson, George H., Cal. '13 Dry Goods, The Boston Store, Res. 906 W. Lewis St.
- Wilson, Ole K., Minn. '90 Grain Merchant, Res. Cor. Upas & 28th Sts.

San Francisco

- Ackley, Samuel P., Bd. '97 Heating & Ventilating Engineer, 759 Monadnock Bldg.
- Babcock, David T., St. & Cal. '11 In-vestment Securities, 704 Merchants Ex-change Bldg. Bartel, Max I., St. '05 Hydraulic Engi-neer, c/o City Engineer's Office, Res. 3745-21st St. M. We. 10 Junior Ja-
- Bates, Clarence M., Wa. '10 Junior In-structural Engineer, 731 Wells Fargo

- structural Engineer, 731 Wells Fargo Bildg. Bates, William P., Br. '02 Civil Engineer, 317-18 American Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 4725-38th St. Beeger, Henry A., St. '13 Belting Manu-facturer, 33 Minna St. Bell, Russell W., Cal. '18 Student, 128 Edgewood Ave. Bertholf, John R., Hv. '01 Branch Mana-ger, 34 Ellis St. Bias, Ralph W., Cal. '01 Real Estate & Insurance, 68 Post St., Res. 166 C3d Ave.
- Ave. Bird, Remsen D., Lf. '09 Clergyman, Professor San Francisco Theological Sem.
- Boobar, Elwood C., St. '10 112 Market St.
- St. Boone, Herbert S., Mch. & Cn. '03 In-vestment Banking, 424 California St. Bridgeman, Arthur, Chi. & Tec. '09 Western Farm Lands, 660 Bush St. Bridgeman, Grenville T., Tec. '08 58 Sut-ter St., Res. 1816 Vallejo St. Burland, Elmer G., Cal. '15 Student, 174 Ellis St. Chamberlain, Lon N. Mar. 104 Dist.

- Ellis St. Chamberlain, John N., Mar. '04 Telephone Engineer, 835 Howard St., Res. 1158 Greene St. Chandler, Albert R., Mch. '08 845 Mond-nock Bldg. Cheek, Herbert C., Cal. '04 Telephone & Telegraph Business, Shreve Bldg. Chowen, Walter A., Minn. '91 Casualty Insurance, California Ins. Inspection Rureau

- Christin, Charles A., St. '11 Lawyer, 68 Bureau
 Christin, Charles A., St. '11 Lawyer, 68 Post St., Res. 2870 Vallejo St.
 Clark, George, Cal. '98 Attorney, 948 Market St., Res. Hotel Victoria
 Clark, George, Cal. '98 Attorney, 948
 Clark, George, Cal. '98 Attorney, 948
 Clark, George, N., N. Y. '03 Banker
 Clark, Joseph N., N. Y. '03 Banker
 Clark, Joseph N., N. Y. '03 Banker
 Clark, George, Res. Hotel Victoria
 Clum, John P., Ru. '74 Official Lecturer, 946 Flood Bldg.
 Conlin, William H., Cal. '12 Lawyer, 112-20 Merchants Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 1404 McAllister St.
 Cooley. Arthur E., St. '02 Lawyer, First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Hotel Victoria
 Corbet, Charles, St. '19 1201-1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Cowden, David V., St. '02 Lawyer,
- Bk. Blag. Cowden, David V., St. '02 Lawyer, Flood Bldg. Crawford, Clarence H., St. '03 President, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg. Critchfield. Howard E., O. S. '08 Insur-ance Adjuster, Royal. Insurance Bldg.

- Crittenden, William C., Cal. '05 Lawyer,
- Silo California St. Cutting, Frederick P., Hv. '90 Canning Business, 510 Kohl Bldg. Dam, Francis H., Cal. '96 Attorney, 945
- Pacific Bldg. Davis, Homer W., Ham. '16 Y. M. C. A. Davis, Homer W., Ham. '16 Y. M. C. A. Dawson, Edgar B., St. '00 Automobile Supplies, 1455 Van Ness Ave., Res.
- 851 Balboa St. Dresser, John O., Cn. '01 Representative, Wm. Solomon & Co., Res. 2891 Vallejo St.
- St. 3.
 St. 13 Civil Engineer, 200 Bush St., Res. 1373 Clay St.
 Dyar, Malcolm H., Bd. 16 Teacher, Potter School, Res. 1827 Pacific Ave.
 Ehrgott, Albert, Ro. '92 Y. M. C. A.
- Sec. Elliott, lliott, Floyd W., Ro. & Ch. '13 Con-tractor, 88-6th St., Res. 819 Mission
- St.
- St. Englebright, Harry L., Cu., Custom Bldg. Firebaugh, Charles L., St. '04 Lawyer, 1211 Flood Bldg. "Lowing, Samuel B., Lf. '16 123 Oak
- Fleming, Samuel B., Lf. '16 123 Oak St., Res. 2036 Green St.
 Fowler, Frederick H., St. '04 Business, First Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Frank, Frederick A., Sy. '14 474 19th Ave.
- Ave. Frye, James A., Sy. '13 Western District Mgr., 1221-1229 Van Ness Ave., Res. Ansonia Apts., 1080 Bush St. Gilman, Charles E., St. '01 Civil & Mining Engineer, Humboldt Svgs. Bk.
- Milling Augustan Bidg. Golcher, William E., Cal. '08 Mechanical Engineer, 1105 Mission St., Res. 1186 Fulton St. Condela Salem W. A. '94 Physician,

- Fulton St. Goodale, Salem W., A. '94 Physician, 2589 Mission St. Gould, Will D., Bd. '04 Business, 310 Sansome St. Haehl, Harry L., St. '01 Mining Engineer, Humboldt Svgs. Bk. Bldg. Hamilton, Burnett, Cal. '10 Civil Engi-neer, 1085 Monadnock Bldg., Res. 543 Central Ave.
- Central Ave. Harwood Charles H. Cal. '96 Secretary Printers Board of Trade, 244 Monad-nock Bldg., Res. 4535 California St. Hayden, Tnomas F., Ham. '91 Lawyer, 830 Monadnock Bldg., Res. 1595 Clay
- St.
- Hess, Oliver A., Ham. '81 Chemist, 22
- Hess, Oliver A., Man. J. C., Man. Sea Cliff Sea Cliff Hill, Hunt C., Mch. '13 Lawyer, 607. Kohl Bldg., Res. 928 Taylor Ave. Hillman, James W., N. Y. '73 Chaplain 16th Infantry, Res. Presidio Hoffman, Carl, Cal. '07 Journalist, San
- Francisco Bulletin
- Howell, John G., Cal. '96 Importer & Publisher, 107 Grant Ave.
- Hubbard, Beltran C., Pu. '11 Correspond-ent, 2d & Folsom Sts. Jackson, Parker L., Cal. '00 Note Teller, Wells Fargo Nat'l Bk.

- Jamison, John D., Sy. '83 Leather Manu-facture & Dealer, 1600 Fairfax Ave. Johnson, Dean S., Wms. '08 Sales Mana-ger, 612 Howard St., Res. 2823 Kel-sey St.
- Johnson, Milton R., Cal. '13 Casualty Insurance, 340 Sansome St. Jones, Webster, A. '84 Coffee & Teas, 447 Battery St.

- ones, William W., Mar. '02 Cashier, Merchants Nat'l Bk., Res. 901 Powell Tones. St.
- Kezar, Abner H., Cy. '64 Mgr. Detective
- Agency Kimball, Rufus H., St. '03 Lawyer, 1239 Merchants Exchange Bldg., Res. 2141
- Lake St. Kimball, Sherman, St. '02 Teacher, 199 Ist St.
- list St. Kinne, Ansel R., Sy. '02 Business, c/o J. H. Newbauer & Co. Lamont, Donald Y., Cal. '10 Lawyer, Merchants Exch. Bidg. Landfield, Jerome B., Cn. '94 Lecturer & Writer, Bohemian Club Langnecker, Harry L., St. '01 Orthopedic Surgeon, Lane Hospital, Clay & Web-ster Sts.
- ster Sts.
- Lewers, Charles R., St. '96 Lawyer, 828 Flood Bldg., Res. 444 Belvedere St. McCoy, Joseph M., Cal. '11 Civil Engi-neer, Market & Maine Sts., Res. 1155
- Colusa Ave. McKee, Joseph C., Mi. '72 Lawyer, 904 Examiner Bidg., Res. 825 Market St. McLellan, John J., Cal. '10 424 California
- St. Matthews, Harry B., D. P. '11 Confection-ary, Geo. Haas & Sons, Res. New Harcourt Hotel Moore, Justin P., Cy. '62 Librarian, 939 Merchants Exch. Bldg. Moore, Milton W., Minn. '03 Wells Fargo Bldg.

- Bldg. Moran, Nathan M., Cal. '01 Lawyer, 14 Montgomery St., Res. 2921 California North, Hart H., Cal. '96 Lawyer Oliver, Edwin L., Cal. '00 Engineer, 503

- Market St. Oliver, James M., Cal. '98 Lawyer, Hum-boldt Bk. Bldg. Oram, Robert C., Minn. '11 Appraisal Engineer, 835 Howard St., Res. 630 Cearry St.
- Geary St. Parker, Challen R., Cal. '02 Banker, 1
- Sansome St. Partridge, Stanley N., Cal. '14 Insurance, 914 Spreckles Bldg.
- Penoyer, Chauncey W., Mch. '97 Presi-dent, Pacific Lumber Co.

- Penoyer, Chaunce, dent, Pacific Lumber Co. Reed, Martin B., Cal. '14 General Agent, London & Lancaster Co. Rhódes, Charles L., Nw. '84 Proprietary Medicines, 636 & 52 Pine St. Rogers, Edmund K., Cal. '07 Fruit Grower, 112 Market St. Rose, Carlton R., Mch. '94 Chemical En-gineer, 251 Howard St., Res. 2410 Envire St.
- Eunice St.
 Rutledge, John D., St. '11 Lawyer, 270 Mills Bldg., Res. 614-11th Ave.
 Sargent, Bradley V., Jr., St. '15 Law Student, Res. 1770 Pacific Ave.
 Seward, Richard H., St. '12 Manufacturer, 24 California St.
 Shaw, James T., Cal. '05 Lawyer, 308

- Shreve Bldg.
- Shreve Bldg. Shurmann, William R., Wis. '96 Phar-maccutical Representative, Hynson-West-cott & Co., 576 Mission St. Simonds, Ray W., Cal. '00 Business, 117-121 New Montgomery St. Smith, Charles S., Cg. '04 & Mch. '05 Forester, 121 Nat'l Bk. Bldg. Smith, Ernest M., Cal. '17 75 Annie St., Res. 1713 Broderick St.

Smith, Richard J., Cal. '16 Railroad & Road Contractor, 997 Monadnock Bldg., Res. 1734 Fell St.
Snow, Alfred J., Cal. '10 Merchant, 537-2d St., Res. 471-17th Ave.
Sperbeck, George E., Cal. '10 Civil Engineer, Northwestern Pacific R. R. Co., Res. 1137 Green St.
Stoddard, Thomas A., Nw. '01 & Cal. '03 Physician, 291 Geary St., Res. 41 Woodland Ave.
Stott, Joseph F., Le. '97 Machinery Business, 35-41 Main St.
Torney, Edward J., Cn. '00 Fire Insurance, 914 Merchants Exch., Res. 2828 Green St.

ance, 914 Merchants Excn., Kes. 2628 Green St. Torney, Francis J., St. '09 Army Officer, Res. Fort Winfield Scott, Presidio Waldo, Herbert S., Cg. '16 Salesman, Res. Y. M. C. A. Warner, Roy E., Cal. '07 Collection Teller, Wells-Fargo Nevada Nat'l Bk. Welling, Francis H., Ch. '09 360 Hol-brook Bldg.

San Gabriel

Kuster, Edward G., Cal. '00 Lawyer Sanborn, George W., Mch. '93 Civil Engineer & Orange Grower

San Jose

Bowden, Archer, Cal. '10 Attorney,' Dis-trict Attorney, Court House, Res. 478

- trict Attorney, Court House, Res. 4/6 Morse St. Case, John R., Ill. '13 Teacher, High School, Res. 994 S. 8th St. Ledyard, Benjamin C., St. '06 Dentist, 609 Garden City Bk. Bldg., Res. 313
- S. 10th St. Wills, Sheldon R., Neb. '03 Advertising, Wills Advertising Agency, Res. 755 Morse St.

San Leandro

Collins, Robert H., Cal. '00 Capitalist Collins, Roy L., Cal. '14 Horticulturalist, Mulford Ranch

San Lorenzo

Bissell, Frank A., W. R. '76 Clergyman

San Luis Obispo

Lind, Royal A., Cal. '09 Merchant

San Pablo

Ranlett, Arthur G., Tec. '92 Standard Oil Co.

San Pedro

Allan, Robert M., St. '02 c/o Pacific Elec. R. R. Daniels, Ralph C., Cal. '99 Principal, 1221 Gaffey St.

San Rafael

Foster, Wallace H., Cal. '04 District Manager, 826-4th St., Res. Belle Ave., near Irving St.

Santa Anna

Tedford, Malcolm E., St. '17 Student, 1319 N. Broadway

Santa Barbara

- Santa Barbara Boutwell, John M., A. & Hv. '97 Mining Geologist, Howard-Canfield Bldg., Res. 1223 De la Vina St. Carrier, Charles F., Hv. '85 Lawyer Gallaher, Hugh, Hv. '15 Gring, Rudolph B., Hv. '05 Principal, The Gring School for Boys Harvey, Paul S., Mar. '01 R. D. 1 Janney, Frederic F., Cal. '17 Student, 414 E. Valerio St. Merrill, William C., A. '74 Clergyman, Res. 316 W. Micheltorena St. More, Warren D., Ham. '88 Clergyman, 707 Valerio St. Olney, Albert C., Cal. '98 Superintendent, City Schools, Res. 420 E. Valerio St. Parsons, Lewis S., U. '07 Manager, El Minasol Mirasol
- Stoddard, Harry L., Cal. '06 Architect, 9 Bothin Bldg., Res. Milpas Park

Santa Clara

- Pierce, Harold M., Cal. '15 Lumber Manu-facturing, Pacific Mfg. Co., Res. Gould St., Box 554 Pierce, James L., Cal. '12 Lumber Mfg., Pacific Mfg. Co., Res. Gould St., Box
- 554

Santa Ynez

- de la Cuesta, Reginald, Cal. '15 Rancher de la Cuesta, Samuel, Cal. '12 Rancher

Shasta

North, Alfred C., Cal. '10 Mining Engi-neer, Alaska Codfish Co.

Sierra City

Meinecke, Ferdinand, Jr., Wis. '11 Mining Engineer, Downieville

Sisson

Tillotson Miner R., Nw. '08 Deputy Forest Supervisor, c/o U. S. Forest Service

South Pasadena

- Allen, Ira W., Jr., Ill. '14 & Ch. '15 Rea. 620 Grand Ave. Braak, Gail V., St. '17 Student, 1140
- Deak Gail V., St. '17 Student, 1140 Stratford Ave.
 Collins, Victor F., Cal. '13 Lawyer, Res. 1505 Oak St.
 Ross, Harry S., St. '08 Res. 1105 Oxley
- Court

Spadra

Fryer, Roy M., Cal. '98 Rancher

Stanford University

Branner, George C., St. '13 Electrical Engineer Branner, John C., Cn. '74 University

President

- Briggs, William D., St. '96 Professor Cathcart, Arthur M., St. '96 Professor Clark, Arthur B., Sy. '88 Associate Professor

Clark, George A., Minn. '91 Professor Congdon, Edgar D., Sv. '01 Teacher Cooper, William A., Mar. '92 Professor,

- Folsom, David M., St. '02 & Co. '04 Associate Professor Foster, Benjamin O., St. '95 Associate

- Foster, Denjamin Professor Green, Waldron A., St. '16 Student Griffin, James O., Cn. '81 Professor Jordan, David S., Cn. '72 Chancellor Kirkwood, Marion R., St. '09 A Ass't. Professor

Marz, Guido H., Cn. '93 Professor Mitchell, John P., St. '02 Ass't. Professor Oyster, Alfred J., St. '16 Student Stolz, Herbert R., St. '09 Physician, Director Physical Training & Medical Adviser

Stockton

Garrison, Noel H., Cal. '00 Principal, High School, Res. 405 W. Willow St. Lachmond, Ralph H., St. & Pa. '06 Opera Singer, Res. 15 E. Flora St.

Tustin

Mitchell, Ralph J., St. '19 Student

Ukiah

Lowder, Franklin E., Sw. '16 Farmer

Upland

Harwood, Charles E., Wms. '52 Vice President

Harwood, Edward C., St. '95 & Co. '00

Rancher Larrabee, Lawrence L., Br. '09 Lawyer Temple, Levi D., Cg. '79 Clergyman (re-tired)

Vacaville

Stoddard, Eugene W., A. '82 Principal, High School

Venice

Wilson, Earl A., U. '97 Retired, Res. 815 Amorosa PL

Ventura

Sheridan, Robert M., Cal. '09 Ass't. Dis-trict Attorney, Bowker & Sheridan, Res. Ash & Poli Sts.

Alamosa

O'Brien, Emmit F., D. P. '14

Aspen

Jewett, Eugene W., Cy. '87 Mine Opera-tor, Res. 109 N. Hopkins Ave.

Barr

Frost, John H., Ill. '06 Civil Engineer

Boulder

Baker, Edwin A., My. '02 Teacher Burnett, Clough T., Mch. '08 Physician, 302 Merchantile Bk. Bldg., Res. 900 Lincoln Pl.

Lincoin Pl. Jordan, Parker P., D. P. '11 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, University of Colorado Kingsbury, Samuel S., Mar. '93 Principal, Prep. School for State University Wasson, William W., Ill. '08 Physician, Physician's Bldg., Res. 801 Univ. Ave.

Victorville

Smith, Ward S., Cal. '12 Contractor & Engineer, General Delivery

Visalia

Hammond, William H., Cal. '10 Credit & Claims Agent, Mt. Whitney Power & Electric Co., Res. 117 N. Floral St.

Watsonville

- Tenney, Herbert M., My. '73 Fruit Grow-ing, With San Monte Fruit Co., Res. 311 E. Lake Ave. Watters, Henry G., Cal. '07 Physician & Surgeon, 406 Main St., Res. 21 W.
- Lake Ave. Wyckoff, Hubert C., Cal. '96 Lawyer, Wyckoff & Gardner, Res. 409 E. 3d St.

West Sacramento

Hallett, James A., Cal. '10 Ranching

Westwood

Allen, Pierce G., Bd. '04 Head Waiter

Whittier

Wilson, Horace P., Nw. '93 Physician

Willows

Garrison, Edwin M., Cal. '03 Banking

Wilton

Firebaugh, Carl W., Br. '14 Rancher, With Firebaugh Bros. Co., Box 44

Woodland

Leithold, Moreland, Cal. '19 Student, 516 1st St.

mpson, John L., Cal. '13 Lawyer, Belgium Relief Committee Simpson,

COLORADO

Colorado Springs

- Colorado Springs Bennett, William E., Nw. '97 Clergyman, 310 So. Nevada Ave. Gallagher, John F., Cn. & Pa. St. '15 Salesman, P. O. Box 966 Himebaugh, Byron N., Mar. '80 Hotel La Crosse, Edwin L., U. '08 Teacher, School for Deaf, Res. 1024 N. Webster St. Ŝt.

- St. Loud, Frank H., A. '73 College Professor (retired), Res. 1203 N. Tejon St. Ranney, William W., Wms. '85 Clergy-man, 1501 Wood Ave. Stevens, Frank T., Wis. '92 Physician, 609 Exchange Nat'l. Bk. Bldg., Res. 1109 Wood Ave. Trowbridge, Henry, Cy. '83 District At-torney.
- torney

Denver ·

Anderson, John W., Mar. '79 Physician, 618-19 Mack Bldg., Res. 1735 Gilpin St.

- Atcheson, John G., Cal. '19 Student Baker, Samuel H., Sy. '77 Mine Mgr. & Oil Expert, Crystal Lead Mining Co., Res. P. O. Box 445 Benedict, Ralph P., Hv. '02 Journalist, Editorial Writer, Denver Express, Res. Hotel Auditorium Hotel Auditorium
- Bickmore, John F., Cy. & A. '86 Real Estate, 735 Majestic Bildg., Res. 425 Marion St. Broadhead, Arthur S., Mch. '09 1272

- Broadnead, Arthur S., Mch. 09 12/2 Broadnead, Arthur S., Mch. 09 12/2 Carman, John C., Ro. '84 Clergyman, Res. 2070 Cherry St. Chambers, Edgar L., Neb. '04 Office Equipment, 400 Ernest & Crammer Bidg., Res. 1280 Logan St. Clay, Christopher F., Wms. '97 Lawyer, 217 Coronado Bldg., Res. 2044 Bellaire St St
- Nt. Collisson, George E., Le. '05 Secretary, Retail Assn. Chamber of Commerce, Res. 2653 Bellaire St. Craig, James O., Ill. '15 Equitable Bldg., Res. 1574 Franklin St. Croasdale, Stuart, Lf. '88 Metallurgist, 1574 Vort St

- Res. 1574 Franklin St. Croasdale, Stuart, Lf. '88 Metallurgist, 1574 York St. Hardy, Bert W., Ill. '06 Physician & Surgeon, c/o St. Anthony Hospital Hills, Alfred E., Nw. '83 Cattle Raising & Rancher, Res. 1401 Josephine St. Hoskin, Arthur J., Wis. '90 Mining Engi-neer, 308 Commonwealth Bldg, Res. 1464 Marion St. Lazear, Robert W., Mch. '13 Orchardist, Central Svgs. Bk. Bldg. I.yon, Adoniram J., Cg. '65 1087 Lincoln Ave.
- Ave
- Ave. McAllister, Henry, Jr., Sw. '92 Lawyer, Vaile, McAllister & Vaile, 420 Equitable Bldg., Res. 1880 Gaylord St. McMurray, James G., Br. '90 Lawyer, 420 Equitable Bldg.
- Moore, Orin S., Mar. '79 Accountant, 803 Equitable Bldg., Res. 316 Lafayette St., Waverly
- Packard, Walter C., Mch. '07 Invest-ments, 329 First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 2970 Sheridan Rd.
- Patton, Arthur L., Sw. '98 Teacher, West Side High School, Res. 780 Steele St.
- Pratt, Henry A., A. '10 Real Estate, 524 17th St., Res. 1365 Adams St.
- Simonton, Lee H., Pu. '09 Ass't Engineer, 802 Gas & Electric Bldg., Res. 2350 Clermont St.
- Strickland, Dudley W., Wms. '96 Lawyer, 603-610 Symes Bldg., Res. 1134 Downing St.
- Thackwell, Henry L., Mch. '11 1015 Foster Bldg., Res. 1345 Franklin St. VanBergen, Harold N., Ru. '99 Sales-man, Bohm Allen Jewelry Co., Res. 2337 Dexter St.
- Werts, Clarence B., Nw. '13 Advertising, J. S. Morey Co., Res. St. Francis Hotel

Durango

Haggart, Gilbert E., St. '15 Student, 1013-3d Ave.

- Haggart, William W., St. '18 Student McCloskey, Downs, St. '18 Student, Res. 734 3d Ave.
- Rickner, James C., Br. '15

Grand Junction

Battin, Henry W., Cn. '81 407 Grand Valley Bk. Bldg. Miller, Nathan C., Nw. '81 Lawyer

Greeley

Bates, George A., Ham. & Ro. '96 Mer-chant, 835 9th St., Res. 814 12th St. Page, Caleb D., Cn. '73 Civil & Irrigation Engineer

Julesburg

Peterson, Charles, Neb. '03 Merchant

La Junta

Angle, George K., Lf. '85 Physician

Leadville

Fairchild, Harry, D. P. '12 Res. Box 362

Lyons

Bates, 'Eads, Cn. '89 Farmer, c/o Mr. White

Minturn

Holmes, Kirk W., A. '92 Physician, Sur-geon D. & R. G. R. R.

Monte Vista

Carroll G., Hv. '98 Principal, Dolman, Carro High School

Montrose

Catlin, Frank D., W. R. '82 Lawyer

Mt. Harris

Welsh, Howard F., Co. '90 Mining En-gineer, Mt. Harris

Olathe

Brownell, Roscoe D., Cg. '02 Clergyman

Ouray

Barrett, Theodore H., Co. '14 Mining Engineer, Wanakah Mining Co. Roberts, John T., Jr., Co. '07 Mining Engineer, Mgr. Wanakah Mining Co.

Pueblo

McCoy, William M., D. P. '99 State Senator & Salesman, Fitts Mfg. Co. Porter, Morris N., Cg. '06 Graduate Student

Rand

Hills, Alfred & Rancher Alfred E., Nw. '83 Cattle Raising

Salida

Kading, Walter W., Neb. '09 Foreman, (49 W. 2d St.

South Pueblo

Sanborn, Frederick L., Cg. '86

Trinidad

Harlan, George C., Nw. '17 Student, 227 Walnut St.

•

CONNECTICUT

Abington

Sumner, George P., A. '00

Ansonia

Kriebel, William S., Jr., Pa. St. '12 Sales-man, Ansonia Forest Products Co., Res. 70 S. Cliff St.

Bantam

Fairgrieve, George W., U. '89 Teacher, Public School Miller, Benjamin C., Ru. '72 Clergyman

Berlin

Shepard, William C., Cn. '05 Forester & Farmer

Bethel

Ohler, William R., Hv. '10 Physician

Branford

Jameson, Arthur H., Tec. '93 Manager, Steel Dept. Malleable Iron Fitting Co., Res. Whortleberry Rd.

Bridgeport

Adams, Harold F., My. '16 Lake Torpedo Boat Co., Res. 474 Sea View Ave. Badeau, Harry U., Ru. '02 Manufacturer, Bryant Electric Co., Res. 914 Howard Ave.

Bryant Electric Co., Res. 914 Howard Ave. Boyd, Gilbert D., Tu. '08 Efficiency En-gineer, American Tube & Stamping Co., Res. 1794 North Ave. Brown, George M., Sy. '85 Clergyman, 54 Elmwood Pl. Butler, James S., U. '15 Student, 420 Newfield Bldg. Clark, Harold M., To. '09 Surgeon, 350 Park Ave. Coney, Wesley F., Wms. '09 507 City Sygs. Bk. Eaves, Frederick B., Hv. '05 Sales Mana-ger, The Bryant Electric Co. Fraser, Samuel, Bd. '16 With Remington Arms & Amunition Co. Lewis, Daniel M., Sy. '95 Clergyman (M. E.), Res. 1231 Stratford Ave. Murphy, John F., Cg. '70 Catholic Priest, St. Mary's Church Pollitt, William C., Le. '04 Bridgeport Hydraulic Co., Res. 1044 Noble Ave. Porter, Alfred J., Pa. St. '19 Student, 683 Colorado Ave. Ricker, Justin M., My. '06 Teacher, Bridgeport High School, Res. 566 Wash-ington Ave.

Rose, William W., Tu. '11 Clergyman, Church of Redeemer, Res. 532 West Ave.

Ave. Schlotterbeck William C., Tu. '15 Loco-mobile Co., Res. 156 Cottage St. Thresher, James N., A. '59 Clergyman (retired), 363 South Ave. Peck, Howard B., Tu. '17 Student

Bristol

Riggs, Charles H., Ru. '62 Printer, 19 Prospect St.

Prospect St. Wright, Guy M., My. '10 Men's Furnishings

Brooklyn

Genung, George F., U. '70 Clergyman

Canaan

Tinker, Joseph E., Ham. '57 Clergyman

Chester

Harwood, Benjamin, E., Co. '95 Stock Farmer

Clinton

Stevens, Wynne C., A. & Wms. '12 'Teacher

Danbury

Brownlow, Earl H., Cy. '10 Ass't Mana-ger, Res. 72 North St. Hough, Benezet A., Br. '66 Clergyman McKay, George A., Hv. '08 Manufacturer Scott, Howard B., A. '74 Judge, Lock Box 452, Res. 91 West St.

Danielson

Danielson Barber, Clarence H., A. '77 Clergyman, 3 Broad St. Barron, William H., Jr., Br. '91 Com-mercial Traveller, General Eclipse Co., Res. 38 Reynolds St. Jessup, Thomas C., Ham. '11 Ass't Super-intendent, Conn. Mills Co., Inc. Preston, Raymond A., Br. '14 Ass't in Brown University, 45 Broad St. Swaffield, Walter D., Br. '06 Baptist Mini-ster

ster

Deep River

Clough, Herbert O., Bd. '96 Teacher

East Haddam

Voetsch, Charles A., My. '02 Lawyer

East Hartford

Weatherby, Charles A., Hv. '97 Botanist, 749 Main St.

East Holliston

Parker, Edward O., Hv. '91 Physician

East Windsor Hill

Sperry, Lewis, A. '73 Lawyer

Fairfield

Child, Frank S., Ham. '75 Clergyman & Author

Forest Hills

Morris, Charles E., N. Y. '91 Physician, Res. Hazelwood Manor

Georgetown

Dayton, Theodore R., A. '16 Student, R. F. D. 41 Lowell, Otis E., Cy. '12 School Supt.

Glastonbury

Goodrich, Joseph E., Cn. '05 Contractor

Greenwich

- Cronk, Elton F., My. '14 Teacher Daniels, Orland H., N. Y. '12 Teacher High School, Res. 160 Mason St. Luce, Fred A., Cy. '91 Teacher, Bruns-wick School Parker, Edward O., Hv. '91 Physician, 68 E. Putman Ave. Perkins, John T., Ham. '77 Vice-Presi-dent dent

Potter, Edward C., A. '82 Sculptor, 108 North St. Potter, Nathan D., A. '14 Artist, Res.

North Nathan D., A. 17 108 North St. Rawolle, Frederick C., Co. '05 Manufac-turer, Res. Bello Haven

Barnum, Charles G., My. '05 Physician, 8 Pleasant St.

8 Pleasant St. Chandler, Emerson L., Br. '09 Engineer, Sewer Dept. Ployd, John J., My. '16 Electric Boat Co. Hulbert, Henry W., My. '79 Clergyman, 6 Church St. Schellens, Eugene L., McG. '15 Bailroad, Res. 25 Broad St.

Haddam

Lewis, Everett E., Wms. '62 Clergyman, Box 43

Hanover

Rollason, Herbert D., Br. '13 Clergyman, Congregational Church

Hartford

riartiord Adams, Charles E., Cg. '15 Underwriter, Actna Acc. & Liability Co., Res. 30 Hopkins Ave. Allen, Frederic H., My. '00 Lawyer & Judge of Probate, 18 Asylum St. Anderson, Carl O., Tu. '16 Insurance, Travellers Ins. Co. Austin, George L., Hv. '07 Investments, 18 Asylum St. Bernard. Frederick. Ter. '17 Student fo

18 Asylum St.
Bernard, Frederick, Tec. '17 Student, 62 Burton St.
Bridgeman, Robert L., A. '11 Life In-surance, 631 Farmington Ave.
Chase, William N., Br. '87 Electrician, 30 Washington St.
Coats, Albert B., Cg. '83 Clergyman, 614 Coan. Mutual Bldg., Res. 722 Asylum Ave. Ave.

Cois, Albert D., etc. 65 Charlen Mutual Bildg., Res. 722 Asylum Ave.
Elmore, Samuel E., Wms. '57 Bank Presi-dent (retired), 98 Farmington Ave.
Emerson, Carl, Tu. '13 Electrical Engi-neer, 69 Pearl St., Res. 69 Girard Ave.
Galpin, Stanley L., W. R. '01 Professor, Trinity College
Gould, Clarence G., Cy. '04 Teacher, High School, Res. 43 Sargeant St.
Holcombe, George A., U. '98 Lawyer, Res. 220 Garden St.
Hudson, Wheaton G., Br. '18 With Fidel-ity Trust Co., Res. Hotel Bond Annex Jones, John P., W. R. '75 Missionary, Kennedy School of Missions
Lamb, John W., Cy. '55 Insurance, Res. 219 Jefferson St.
Luther, Flavel S., Tr. '70 President, Trin-ity College, Res. 115 Vernon St.
Lydiard, Maynard F., Tu. '19 Student, Res. 108 Barker St.
Mills, Charles E., Cg. '97 Salesman, Res. 231 New Britain Ave.
Morris, Charles E., N. Y. '91 Physician & Surgeon, 72 Main St.
Paine, Walter S., Sy. '11 Educational Director, 316 Pearl St., Res. 624 Asylum St.

St.

Paton, Lewis B., N. Y. '84 Professor, 1507 Broad St., Res. 50 Forrest St. Pease, Franklin B., A. '02 Leaf Tobacco, 252 Laurel St., Res. 75 Tremont St.

- Powell, John M., Ind. '14 Res. 198 Wethersfield Ave.
 Raynolds, George C., Wms. '61 Missionary (retire's), 225 Laurel St.
 Sherman, Clitton L., A. '88 Newspaper Work, Hartord Courant Co.
 Simpson, John F., Tu. '97 Engineer, 561 New Britain Ave.
 Sperry, Lewis, A. '73 Lawyer Stevenson, George S., Cy. '02 & Hv. '03 36 Pearl St.
 Styer, Oliver S., Lf. '08 Civil Engineer, With Pratt & Cady, Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg., 76 Garden St.
 Thompson, John H., Ru. '94 General Agent, Ct. Mutual Life Ins. Co., Res. 54 Niles St.
 Waite, Foster R., A. '74 Supt., 171 Putman St.
 Witcham, Irving M., Le. '15 Res. 29½

- Wickham, Irving M., Le. '15 Res. 291/2 Lenox St.

Hebron

Pendleton, Cyrus H., A. '56 Physician

Higganum

Brainard, George A., Cn. '83 Lawyer

Jewett City

Moodie, William C., Tu. '18 Student

Lakeville

Callender, Herman B., Sw. '98 Secretary, Robbins Burrall Trust Co. Hancock, Frank R., Hv. '12 Teacher, Hotchkiss School Roy, John J., Cg. '14 Teacher, Hotch-kiss School

Lime Rock Bigelow, Frank H., My. '94 Clergyman, Rector Trinity Church

Madison

Dowd, George, A. '09 Farmer

Meriden

- Falk, Elliot H., Br. '15 Investment Se-curities, Res. 32 Sherman Ave. Hinckley, Percy P., Nw. '05 Electrical Engineer, Conn. Tel. & Electric Co. Miller, Edwin, Br. '74 Manufacturer Powell, Thomas B., Cg. '06 Clergyman, Center Congregational Church, Res. 630 Broad St. Stehl Charles E. Nw. '03 Sales Manager.
- Stahl, Charles E., Nw. '03 Sales Manager, Ct. Telephone & Electric Co. Washburn, George T., Wms. '55 Clergy-man & Educator, 183 Kennsington Ave.

Mystic

Allyn, Louis M., Pa. '03 Physician Bates, Roy E., Hv. '05 Landscape Bates, Painter

Naugatuck

Rodenbach, William T., Man. '74 Manu-facturer, Goodyears Metallic Rubber Shoe Co., Res. 56 Terrace Ave.

New Britain

- Atwater, Collins, Wms. '09 American Hosiery Co. Crain, John J., Mch. & Cn. '96 Engineer, Waterbury Tool Co.



- Gilpatric, Fred R., A. '09 Steel Goods Míg., c/o The Stanley Works, Res. 125 Black Rock Ave. Hoar, Henry, Sy. '93 Insurance, c/o Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., Res. 587 Arch St. Holmes, Stanley H., Cy. '87 Supt. of Schools

Holmes, Stanley H., Cy. '87 Supt. of Schools
Landon, Roy I., U. '96 Secretary, 22 Grove Hill, Res. 72 Hart St.
Middlemass, Robert M., Hv. '09 Actor, Res. 25 S. High St.
Slade, Louis P., Wms. '93 Principal, High School, Res. 1536 Stanley St.

New Canaan

Fancher, George C., Wma. '16 Farmer, R. F. D. 31

New Haven

- Angier, Roswell P., Hv. '97 Ass't Pro-fessor, Yale Univ., Res. 140 Edgehill Rd.
- Bachman, John J., Pu. '16 Student, Yale Univ.

- Univ. Bahney, Luther W., St. '12 Metallurgist, Hammond Laboratory Galpin, William F., Nw. '13 Graudate Student, Yale Univ. Graver, Milton S., W. R. '01 College Instructor, 811 Yale Station Hawley, Ralph C., Ham. & A. '01 Profes-sor, Yale Forest School, Res. 200 Manle St. Mayle St. Vale Forest School, Res. 200 Maple St.
 Kearny, Philip J., Tec. '03 Electrical Engineer, N. Y., N. H. & H. R. R., Res. 406 Humphrey St.
 Lathrop, Albert S., Co. '18 Student, Mt. Carmel
 Vetheor. William G., Br. '89 Clergyman,

- Lathrop, William G., Br. '89 Ciergyman, Res. Mt. Carmel Mace, John W., N. Y. '11 Clergyman, Howard Ave. M. E. Church, Res. 75-
- Mershon, Harry G., Nw. '12 Graudate Student, Yale Univ. Miles, Harry R., Hv. '88 Clergyman, 1404

- Miles, Harry R., Hv. '88 Clergyman, 1404 Chapel St.
 Monroe, Willys M., My. '12 Student, (Yale Medical School)
 Morse, Arthur H., Tu. '02 Ass't Professor, Yale Univ. Medical School, Res. 71 College St.
 Nolf, Alvin C., Lf. '09 Elevator Con-struction, With The Otis Elevator Co., Res. 115 York St.
 Sherrill, Samuel B., A. '58 Clergyman (retired), Res. 415 Humphrey St. Sonle, William L., Cy. '90 Physician, Res. 62 Park St.
 Starr, Harris E., Br. '97 Clergyman, 303 Lexington Ave.

- Starr, Harris E., Br. '97 Clergyman, 303 Lexington Ave.
 Street, John P., Ru. '89 Chemist, Agricul. Exp. Sta., Res. 125 Canner St.
 Tong, Henry C., My. '01 Principal, Busi-ness Univ., 19 Congress Sq., Res. 52 Bronnell St.
 Twitchell, Paul S., Hv. '11 Teacher, Ham-den Hall School, 80 Cottage St.
 Wicks, Roland G., N. Y. '08 Lawyer, N. Y., N. H. & H. R. R. Co.

New London

- Allyn, Gurdon S., Pa. '03 Real Estate, 85 State St. Allyn, William E., Pa. '07 Real Estate Chandler, Adoniram J., Cg. '72 Clergy-man, 16 Squire St. Floyd, John J., My. '16 172 Jefferson Ave
- Ave.

- Hull, Charles H., Br. '05 Lawyer, Res. 73 Vauxhall St. Hull, William H., My. '11 Civil Engineer, 292 Pequot Ave., Res. 333 Ocean Ave. Kenure, James T., My. & Cg. '15 Res.
- 29 Ocean Ave. Keppel, Charles J., Br. '12 & Cy. '13 Teacher, Vocational High School, Res.
- Teacher, Vocational High School, Aca. 13 Gorton St. Shea, Michael F., My. '15 Editor "The Telegraph", Res. 147 Winthrop St. Sistare, William M., My. '15 Instructor, Res. P. O. Box 50 Smiddy, Charles L., My. '13 Student, Res. 293 Montauk Ave. Wall, Richard S., My. '16 Freight Agt., c/o Shore Line Elec. Ry. Co., Res. 245 Rank St.

- c/o Shore L 845 Bank St.

Newton

Fairchild, Arthur W., Br. '16

North Grosvenor Dale

Bellows, Russell H., U. '93 Teacher

North Westchester

Norton, Edward H., Tu. '18 Student

Norwalk

- Harris, Richard T., Tu. '18 Student, 4 Conn. Ave. Mead, Melville F., Wes. '52 Insurance &
- Real Estate Storey, James W., Jr., N. Y. '18 Student, 3 Elmcrest Terrace

Norwich

- Brown, Charles H., Br. '66 Farmer, Res. 16 Warren St. Brown, Franklin H., Br. '75 Lawyer, Box 54, Res. 124 Laurel Hill Ave. Graham, Edward J., Ham. '00 Supt. of Schools, City Hall, Res. 328 Washing-ton Sc ton St.
- ton St. Lawton, Arthur T., Cg. & Br. '82 Nor-wich State Insane Asvlum Maynard, Clarence F., Sy. '19 Engineer, Res. 211 W. Thames St. Slocum, Joel B., Cy. '93 Clergyman, Res. 156 Rendamar
- 156 Broadway

Old Lyme

Pineo, John R., Cy. '14 Supt. Boys' Club, Res. Box 146

Old Mystic

Gallup, Dana T., Br. '07 Lawyer

Pomfret

Overlock, Seldon B., Cy. '86 Physician Palmer, Arthur C., Lf. '91 Teacher, Pom-fret School

Pomfret Center

Palmer, Arthur C., Lf. '91 Teacher

Portland

Sellew, Welles H., Co. '11 Mechanical Engineer

Putnam

- Morse, Ernest C., A. '97 Lawyer Perry, Edward F., A. '96 Physician, 56 Elm St., Res. 116 Grove St. Wheaton, Raymond T., A. '12 Farmer & Builder, Wheaton Bldg. & Lumber Co., Res. 27 Park St.

Redding

Lowell, Otis E., Cy. '12 School Supt.

Redding Ridge Osborn, Henry S., A. '07 Contractor Osborn, Samuel S., A. '16 Student

Riverside

Lowther, Christopher M., Co. '98 Real Estate

Rockville

Grumbach, Louis E., Le. '16 Student, 28 N. Park St.

Salisbury

Gordon, George S., Jr., Wms. '13 Teacher, Salisbury School Warner, Lyman, W. R. & Wms. '54 Clergyman

Seymour

Pitre, Thomas P., A. '19 Student, Res. 30 Grand St. Sumpf, Charles R., A. '10 Supt. of Schools

Shelton

Lathrop, Albert S., Co. '18 Student Lathrop, Frederic W., Br. '19 Student, Res. 263 Coram Ave.

Simsbury

Cronk, Elton F., My. '14 Teacher, High School

Sound Beach

Griest, George G., Sw. '94 Manager

Southbury

Bailey, Jesse M., Br. '16

South Manchester

Anderson, Carl O., Tu. '16 Insurance, Res. 40 Village St. Schildge, Harry A., Tu. '03 Electrician, Prospect St. Watkins, Clarence E., Tu. '04 Merchant, Watkins Brothers, Inc.

South Norwalk

Finch, Russell W., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 8 Van Zandt St.

Stamford

Adams, Henry N., Le. '94 Mining Engi-neer, Res. 134 Lawn Ave. Child, Alfred T., A. '98 Assayer, 28 Hoyt

- SŁ
- St. Haller, Frederick R., A. '14 Telephone Engineer, Southern New England Tele-phone Co., Res. 36 Schuyler Ave. Haviland, Howard R., A. '11 Pianoist & Teacher, Box 552 Jordan, Charles H., My. '98 Teacher, Stamford High School, Res. 448 Atlan-tic St.

- tic St. Wright, Frank M., Hv. '06 Physician & Surgeon, 208 Summer St.

Stratford

- Coney, Wesley F., Wms. '09 Res. 736 Judson Pl. Lay, Charles D., Co. '00 & Hv. '02 Landscape Architect

.

Suffield

Hastings, Stephen G., Br. '79 Clergyman Pratt, Henry G., Cy. '14 Law Student, Pratt, Her Box 324

Taftville

Prentice, Harry E., Tec. '13 The Prentice Co., Res. 36 Slater St.

Tariffville

Gorton, Joseph M., Cg. '19 Student

Trumbull

Klock, Edwin J., My. '88 Clergyman

Uncasville

Palmer, Edward A., St. '02 Wilcox, Ass J., Cg. '73 Clergyman

Wallingford

Brooks, John C., Tec. '08 Watrous Mfg. Co., Res. St. George's Inn Crain, John J., Mch. & Cn. '96 Engineer

Warehouse Point

Allen, Frederic H., My. '00 Lawyer & Judge of Probate

Washington

Dodge, Richard E., Hv. '90 Farmer & Author

Waterbury

llen, Richard C., Tu. '10 Salesman, Standard Eng. Co., Res. 387 Willow Allen.

St. Funk, Harvey W., Ro. '11 Clergyman Grant, Gerald G., Lf. '15 Scovil Mfg. Co., Res. 226 Lincoln St. Willetts, William R., Jr., Tec. '16 Student, Res. 210 Prospect St.

Waterford

Allyn, Gurdon S., Pa. '03 Real Estate, Res. "Brookstone"

Watertown

Hobart, Newton B., W. R. '78 Teacher, Taft School Roberts, Harley F., W. R. '84 Teacher, Taft School

Tait School Thomas, Arthur C., My. '12 Instructor, Taft School Weld, Charles B., My. '05 Instructor, Taft School Weld, Garfield M., My. '04 Taft School Wilson, George R., My. '04 Instructor, Taft School

West Hartford

Day, Phimon R., Wms. '61 Clergyman Geer, Russell M., Wms. '16 Student, 655

Boulevard Hall, William H., A. '73 Superintendent of Public Schools, 1006 Farmington Äve.

West Haven

Nason, Frank L., My. '81 & A. '82 Geologist & Mining Engineer
Tucker, James D., Wms. '61 Clergyman, 382 Elm St.
Wicks, Roland G., N. Y. '08 Lawyer, Legal Dept., Res. 381-3d Ave.



West Woodstock

Jones, Clinton M., A. '60 Clergyman

Wethersfield

Waters, Frank P., Cg. '83 Clergyman

Wilton Benedict, Frederick S., Cn. '85 Architect, Res. Belden Hill Rd.

Willimantic

Adams, Charles L., Hv. '00 Clergyman, Rector of St. Paul's Church Benton, Leicester F., Jr., My. '01

DELAWARE

Claymont

Wilmot, Arthur A., Sy. '98 Insurance

Faulkland

Blake, John D., N. Y. '84 Clergyman

Georgetown

Layton, Caleb R., Jr., A. '73 Secretary of State Layton, Daniel J., Pa. '00 Lawyer Rogers, Mason A., Tu. '08 Civil Engi-neering, Coleman Dupont Rd., Inc.

Grubbs

Spicer, Robert B., Sw. '90 Editor, "Friends Intelligencer," Res. "Arden"

Hockessin

McVaugh, Frank, Jr., Sw. '01 Nat'l Fibre Insulation Co.

Montchanin

Smedley, Arthur C., Sw. '98 Farm Lands Mgr. D 1

New Castle

Wylie Hugh G. B., Le. '17 Student

Selbyville

McCabe, Thomas B., Sw. '15

Wilmington

Browning, Robert S., Sw. '14 Chemist, E. I. DuPont de Nemours Powder Co. Capelle, George S., Jr., Pa. '01 Broker, Res. 1321 Gilpin Ave. Crawford, George M., My. '16 & Le. '17

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Takoma Park

- hodes, Daniel, Cn. '72, Cg. & Br. '73 Government Official, Res. 360 Eastern Rhodes, Ave.
- Staughton, Neville D., Minn. '95 Elec-trical & General Contracting, 224 Holly Ave.

Washington

- Asher, Civde B., O. S. '05 Manager, 935 Woodward Bldg., Res. 1422 Madi-son St.
- Ashley, Frederic W., W. R. '85 Librarian, Library of Congress, Res. 3932 Morri-
- son St. Bacon, Seward, Ham. '16 Law Student, 2622 Connecticut Ave.

Draughtman, With American Thread Co., Res. 255 Windham Rd. Fenton, Robert H., Tu. '97 Mfr. Silks, Windham Silk Co., Res. 225 Church

Śt.

Winsted

Arey, David K., Cy. '05 Teacher, High School

Carrington, George M., Wms. '61 Insur-ance, Res. 47 Hinsdale Ave.

Woodmont

Marvin, Arthur, Sy. '91 Auditor

- Student, Delaware College, Res. 915 Van Buren St. Canningham, Henry, Lf. '98 Clergyman, East Lake Pres. Church, Res. 2404 Jefferson St. Fisher, Benjamin W., My. '14 c/o Du Pont Powder Co., Res. 1109 Jefferson St.
- Št.
- Gawthrop, Frederic H., Sw. '94 President, 1110 Shallcross Ave., Res. 104 W. 4th St.
- Jackson, Willard C., Cn. '90 Lawyer, Res. 12 Red Oak Rd. John, Elisha B., Le. '95 Railroading, Pennsylvania Bldg., Res. 500 W. 11th St. Pyle, William B., A. '91 Clerk, 313 W.
- Pyle, William B., A. J. 12th St. Reed, Charles S., Tec. '16 Student, E. I. Du Pont de Nemours & Co., Res. 207 Adams St. Condiev. Arthur C., Sw. '98 Farm Lands
- Muanis S., Smedley, Arthur C., Sw. '98 Farm Lands Mgr., Woodlawn Co. Stoddart, David A., Cn. '08 & Tec. '10 Munition, Res. 1417 Woodlawn Ave.
- Stone, Frederick E., Sw. '91 Treasurer, Wil. Savings Fund Co.; also, Dela. Elec. & Supply Co., Res. 908 Franklin
- St. Tanberg, Arthur P., Sw. '10 Chemist, Du Pont Powder Co., Res. 1400 W. 7th St. Upham, Charles M., Tu. '08 Chief Engi-meer, Du Pont Bldg., Rm. 964, Res. 1318 Shallcross Ave.
- Waples, Erasmus B., A. '77 Sec. & Treas., Delaware Reg. & Inc. Co.
- Wilmot, Arthur A., Sy. 98 Insurance, 926 Market St.

Bailey, Frederick J., My. '01 Bureau of Mines, Res. 1754 Lanier Pl.
Ballou, Sidney M., Hv. '93 Lawyer, 910 Colorado Bldg., Res. 1150 Connecticut

- Ave.
- Ave. Barton, Frank A., Cn. '91 Officer in U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General Bates, William H., Ham. '65 Clergyman & Author, Res. The Plymouth, 1236-11th St., N. W.
- Middleton G., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Beaman, Middleton Res. The Cordova
- Benoit, Harry J., Wa. '18 Law Chief Clerk, Dept. of Commerce '18 Law Clerk,
- Bingham, Rutherford, Tec. '06 U. S. Diplomatic Service, State Dept.

Digitized by Google

Bouvé, Clement L., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Union Trust Bldg., 15th & H Sts., Res. 3133-38th St.
Burt, James D., Ham. '10 2d Lieutenant, U. S. Army, 24th Infantry, c/o Adjutant General
Canavarro, Georges de S., Cn. '07 & Minn. '08 Forester, Smithsonian Inst., Res. 1957 Biltmore St.
Carter, Chauncey P., A. '13 Government Official, Bureau of Foreign & Domestic Commerce, Res. 2928 P. St.
Clark, Charles R., U. '06 Naval Officer, U. S. Navy Dept.
Clary, Joseph W., Tec. '96 Navy Dept., Res. 126 Bryant St. N. W.
Clifford, Addison B., W. R. '98 Physician, U. S. Navy Dept.
Clary, Joseph W., Tec., '96 Navy Dept., Res. 126 Bryant St. N. W.
Curtis, Monroe, W. R. '11 & Co. '13 Lawyer & Sec. to Congressman, 285 House Office Bldg.
Davies, Joseph E., Wis. '98 Lawyer, Chairman Federal Trade Commission, Res. 2117 Le Roy Pl.
Davis, Arthur G., Neb. '13 Ensign, U. S. N., c/o Navy Dept.
Desha, John R., Hv. '12 Private Secre-tary, 283 House Office Bldg.
Dowell, Arthur E., Tec. '17 Student, Res. 3026 Newark St., N. W.
Duchring, Norman E., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 204-7th St., N. W.
Duncan, George S., Wms. '85 Clergyman & Professor, The American Univ., Res. 2900-7th St., N. E.
Dynes, John H., W. R. '91 Special Ex-amine, Federal Trade Commission
Eberly, August F., Jr., Le. '13 Stoves & Plumbing Business, 718 7th St., N. W., Res. 1822 Biltmore St., N. W.
Emery, William G., Tu. '95 Physician (re-tired), 3300-16th St., N. W.
Emery, William G., Tu. '95 Physician, 4 Iona Circle
Everington James W. Minn. '01 U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A. buvé, Clement L., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Union Trust Bldg., 15th & H Sts., Res. Bouvé,

4 Iona Circle
4 Iona Circle
Everington James W. Minn. '01 U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
Fales, Eugene W., Ru. '10 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
Fales, Eugene W., Ru. '10 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
Fellows, Winfield H., Lí. '97 Engineer, 1241 E. St., N. E.
Fleming, Philip B. J., Wis. '09 U. S.
Army (Lieut., Corps of Engineers), c/o Adjutant General
Fowler Henry P., Hv. '10 Lawyer, U. S.
Chamber of Commerce, Res. 726-17th St. N. W.
Fremont-Smith, Maurice, Hv. '13 Student, 1808 Massachusetts Ave.
Frothingham, Earle H., Mch. '04 Forestry Service, U. S. F. S., Res. The Ala-bama

Service, U. S. F. S., Res. The Ala-bama Fyffe, Joseph, Hv. '97 Pay Inspector, U. S. Navy, Navy Dept. Gall, George H., W. R. '00 Business, 22 Home Life Bldg., Res. 1320 Emerson St., N. W. Galwey, Charles, N. Y. '01 & Hv. '04 Teacher, Stoneleigh Court Gehr, Ray S., W. R. '99 Lawyer, Auray Bldg., Res. 128 Maryland Ave., S. W. Gever, Berkeley W., Le. '06 1923 South St. St.

- St. Gilbert, Grove C., Ro. '62 Geologist, U. S. Geological Survey, Res. 1919 16th St. Giles, Arthur H., Sy. '78 Lawyer & Chief Examiner, Textile Div., Patent Office, Room 112, Res. 1853 Mintwood pL

Goethals, George W., Man. '77 Governor Canal Zone & General in U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General Gotwals, John C., Pa. St. '06 Officer U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General Gray, Elmore B., Mch. '09 U. S. Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A. Gray, Mason W., Jr., Mch. '08 U. S. Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A. Gray, Raymond, Sy. '06 Post Office In-spector

- Army Omcer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
 Gray, 'Raymond, Sy. '06 Post Office Inspector
 Greeter, William B., St. & Cal. '01 Forester, U. S. Forest Service
 Green, Fred M., Tec. '09 2d Lieut. Coast Artillery Corps, c/o Adjutant General, Res. U. S. Army
 Greene, Samuel H., Cg. '73 Clergyman, Calvary Baptist Church, Res. 1320 Q St. N. W.
 Groyes, Leslie R., Ham. '81 Chaplain (U. S. Army), c/o Adjutant General
 Grubbs, Samuel B., Mch. '93 Physician, U. S. Army, Coll Health Service
 Gurney, Preston, Br. '66 Clergyman, 473 H St., N. W.
 Hall, Percival, Hv. '92 President, Gallandet College, Res. 1 Kendall Green
 Hall, Percival, N. W.
 Hand, George R., Ca. '12 Government Service, American Univ.
 Hand, Irving F., U. '12 Government Service, American Univ.
 Harding, Harvey A., Nw. '87 Government Clerk, Res. 1739 Park Rd.
 Hase, William F., Wis. '97 U. S. Army, c/0 Adjutant General
 Hedrick, Charles J., N. Y. '74 Lawyer, 606 F. St., N. W., Res. 3321 N St., N. W.
 Higgins, Spencer L., Ru. '96 Surgeon, U. S. Navy
 Hill, Joseph A., Hv. '85 Statistician, Burcau of the Census, Res. 1325 N St.
 Hillman, James W., N. Y. '73 Chaplain 16th Infantry, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
 Hitabidle, William O., Jr., Lf. '19

- U. S. A. Hiltabilde, William O., Jr., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 2617-13th St., N. W. Hird, John D., A. '15 1806 Lamont St., N. W.

- Hoag, John A., Co. '09 Lieut. U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, War Dept.
- Dept. Howard, David A., Cn & Cg. '11 Engineer, 300 Municipal Bldg., Res. The Wyom-
- Municipal Bldg., Res. The Wyoming Apts.
 Howard, Harry I., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 408 The "Wyoming"
 Howard, Leland O., Cn. '77 Chief of Bureau of Entomology, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, Res. 2026 Hillyer Pl. Hughes, Charles E., Br. '81 U. S. Supreme Court Justice, 2100-16th St.
 James, Edwin W., Hv. '01 Civil Engineer, Willard Bldg., Res. 7205 Blair Rd. Jenkins, William L., Sw. '10 American Consul. Department of State
 Judson, William V., Hv. '86 Colonel in U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
 Kauffman, Rudolph, A. '75 Editor, "Evening Star"

- Kellerman, Karl F., Cn. '00 Ass't Chief, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture
- Kimball, Arthur H., A. '97 Physician. The Farragut, Res. 618 N. Carolina Ave.

322

Kimball, Harry G., A. '93 Lawyer, Evans Bidg., Res. 11 Quincy Pl., N. E. Kinsell, Robert B., Ru. '62 Lawyer, 1321 Vermont Ave., Res. 1430 Rhode

1321 vermun, Island Ave. Kitchin, Howard W., U. '08 Radiographer, Petty Officer U. S. Navy, Bureau of Standards

Kochler, George R., Ru. '05 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A., Res. Ft. George Wright Lamb, Emmrich D., Cn. '14 Student, 2626

- Ft. George Wright Lamb, Emmrich D., Cn. '14 Student, 2626 Garfield St. Leake, James P., Hv. '04 Physician, 1410 Girard St., Hygienic Laboratory Leland, Waldo G., Br. '00 Historical Re-search, Carnegie Inst. of Washington, Lewis, Robert S., Tu. '17. Res. 3316 Mt. Pleasant St. Lord, Herbert M., Cy. '84 Major U. S. Army, Quartermaster Corps McCammon, Edward E., Minn. '04 U. S. A. Officer, c/o Adjutant General McCaskey, Hiram D., Le. '93 Chief of Division, Mineral Resources, U. S. Geological Survey, Res. "The Kenesaw" Many, James W., Cg. '94 Clergyman, Station H., R. D. 2 Marr, Harold E., Bd. '05 Lieutenant, U. S. A., c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A. Marshall, William B., Lf. '85 Zoologist, Res. 1337 Valley FL, S. E. Metcalf, Haven, Cy. & Br. '96 Plant Pathologist, U. S. Dept. of Agric, Res. 1233 Vermont Are. Morrow, Henry M., Mch. '88 Lieut. Colo-nel, U. S. A., c/o Adjutant General Norcross, Theodore W., Tu. '04 Ass't Chief Engineer, Forest Service Norris William B., Jr., A. '12 Student, 30 Octavia Osborn, Albert, Cn. '72 Registrar, Ameri-can Univ. Outwater, Theron, Ro. '75 Clergyman, 218 9th St., S. W. Parker, Charles B., My. '06 Government Official, c/o Dept. of State Polhemus, George W., Co. '12 Lieut. U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General, War De-partiment Army, c/o Adjutant General, War Department
- Preble, Paul, Bd. '03 Surgeon, U. S. Public Health Service
- Prentiss, Albert N., My. '91 Freight Transportation, Office of 2d Ass't Postmaster Gen.
- Price, Reginald C., Sw. '06 Business, 310 C. St., N. W.

310 C. St., N. W. Proctor William H., My. '63 Government Clerk, Res. 1303 N. St. N. W. Ragsdale, Earl J. W., Tec. '10 Lieut. Ordinance Dept., c/o Adjutant General, U. S. Army, Res. 2827-27th St., N. W.

Ransom, John C., Ro. '79 Editor, 1027 35th St., N. W., Res. 707 Randolph St.

Rhodes, Daniel, Cn. '72, Cg. & Br. '73 Government Official, Pension Office

Roberts, Claudius H. M., Tec. '17 Student, The Cordova

Roth, George B., W. R. '06 Pharmacologist, Hygienic Laboratory, 25th & E. Sts., N. W., Res. 1812 'G' St. N. W.
Rowe, John T., Le. '07 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
Sagrario, Saturnino A., Le. '04 Draftsman, Sewer Dept., Res. 2900-14th St., S. W.

.

Sale, John W., D. P. '07 Chemist, U. S. Dept. of Agric., Res. 9 The Washington Schneider, Ferdinand T., Tec. '92 Architect, 1314 F. St., N. W. Res. 1006 Mass. Ave., N. W
Schnyder, Frederick E., Lf. '99 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General U. S. A. Short, Walter C., Mar. '91 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General Slade, William A., Br. '98 Chief of Periodical Division, Library of Congress, Res. 1723 Kilbourne Pl.
Small, Willard S., Tu. '94 Principal, Eastern High School, Res. 1330 Irving St.

- St.
- St. Smith, Dwight G., Wms. '96 Medical Student, 1421 Columbia Rd. Smith, Frank F., Jr., Hv. '17 Student, 1808 Massachusetts Ave. Smith Philip S. Hv. '99 Geologist, c/o U. S. Geog. Survey, Res. 3249 Newark Ce.
- Newark St.

Sosman, Robert B., O. S. '03 Physicist, Carnegie Inst., Res. 2942 Newark St. Spear, Ellis, Bd. '58 Lawyer, Victor Bildg., Res. 1851 Lamont St.

- Stidham, Harrison, Cn. '91 Secretary & Manager, Wilkins Bldg., Res. 3322 Manager, Newark St.
- Stone, Frederick N., A. '03 Patent Exami-ner, U. S. Patent Office, Res. 3021 Macomb St.
- Stone, James A., Sw. '10 Patent Attorney, 1618 Rhode Island Ave.
- Strahorn, Arthur T., Neb. '01 Field Agent, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture
- Torney, Francis J., St. '09 Army Officer, c/o Adjutant General, U. S. A.
- Tribou, Howard A., Cy. '08 Surgeon in United States Navy, Dept. of Navy True, Rodney H., Wis. '90 Plant Physi-ologist, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture

- Turner, Frederick G., Co. '93 First Lieut. U. S. Army, c/o Adjutant General
- Tucker, Raymond M., Sy. '13 Architect, U. S. Indian Service
- Umpleby, Joseph B., Wa. '08 Geologist, U. S. Geological Survey, Res. 1336 Spring Rd.
- Van Houten, Albert E., N. Y. '09 U. S. Diplomatic Service, U. S. Embassy, Berlin, Germany, State Department
- Van Law, Howard R., Hv. '02 Real Estate Trustee, 35 B. St., Res. "The Ventosa"
- Ward, Edward J., Ham. '02 U. S. Dept. of Education
- Wellington, John R., Cy. '86 Surgeon, Res. 1723 Connecticut Ave. White, Walter P., A. '87 Researcher, Geophysical Laboratory, Res. 1862 Ingle-side Terrore side Terrace
- Whitney, Fred B., Wms. '97 International Lawyer, 714 Evans Bldg.
- Wieser, John F., Mar. '13 Law Student, Georgetown Univ., Res. 1000-22d St., N. W.

- Williams, Charles W., Le. '05 State Department, Res. 747 Varnum St.
 Young, Joseph M., Ro. '01 Clerk, Int. Rev. Dept., Res. 1380 1st St., N. W.
 Zane, Randolph T., Sw. '09 Lieutenant U. S. Marine Corps, Marine Barracks, Navy Yard

FLORIDA

Auburndale

Cooke, Silas, W. J. '69 Clergyman

Bradentown

Adams, Robert E., Wma. '58 Farmer & Real Estate

Cablo Beach

Lord, Franklin L., Ro. '78 Lawyer

Daytona Beach

Putman, John H. S., Ru. '13 Theological Student

De Land

Nettleton, Franklin E., Wms. '62 Super-intendent (retired)

Detroit

Cormack, Joseph M., Nw. '81 Clergyman

Pernandine

Yarnall, Francis, Pa. '91 Clergyman, Res. St. Peter's Rectory

Ft. Louderdale

Richards, James S., D. P. '08 Teacher Public Schools

Ft. Myers

Hutton, James, Wis. '04 Real Estate & Insurance, 40 Earnhardt Blk. Res. 267 Haugh St.

Porter, Jesse B., Nw. '00 Physician

Haines City

Smith, Lisle W., Neb. '09 Fruit Grower

Interlachen

Andrews, Elisha B., Br. '70

Jacksonville

- Cooke, John N., Mar. '07 General Mana-ger, Foot of Main St., Res. 46 Center ger, I St. S.
- Hamilton, Frank P., Cy. '02 Lawyer, Res. 1717 St. Johns Ave. Heckert, Edgar F. Pa. St. '07 Mech. Engineer, Nat'l Bk. Bldg.

Atlanta

- Atlanta Backus Lester J., Cg. '04 Lime & Stone Business, 1023-29 Healy Bldg. Bates, Harry R., Tec. '94 Supt. of Manu-facture, International Agriculture Corp., Hurt Bldg., Res. 269.E. 4th St. Beall, Lawrence L., Lf. '90 Civil Engi-neer, Atlanta Birm. & Atl. R. R., Res. 128 W. 5th St. Beattie, George A., U. '63 Clergyman, Res. 398 Spring St. Foreman, Evan H., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 938 Peachtree St.

Augusta Lewis, Willard, Hv. '05 Mechanical En-gineer, Riverside Mills, Res. 1211 Troupe St.

Cartersville

Heidenreich, Walter L., Co. '08 Mining Engineer

- Hoyt, Harry B., Mar. '96 117 W. Church St., Res. 33 W. 6th St.
- Long, Martin H., Cy. '02 Lawyer, Law Exchange Bidg, Res. 1942 Herschell St.
- Pierce, George C., Cn. '09 Civil Engineer, Atlantis Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Hotel Burbridge
- Rice, Edward C., Cy. '01 Lawyer, Herald Bldg., Res. 1501 Dellwood Ave.
- Turnbull, Byron E., Ham. '98 Civil En-gineer & Contractor, 465 St. James Bldg., Res. 2229 Riverside Ave.
- Warman, Will R., Le. '06 Ass't Superin-tendent, Res. 2014 Perry St.

Lakewood

Willard, Myron G., Ham. '68 Fire In-surance, 17 Kentucky Bldg., Res. 507 N. Iowa St.

Live Oak

- Parshley, Wilbur B., Br. '86 Missionary
 - Narcoosee
- Entriken, Samuel J., Sw. '95 Treas., Lake Hart Land Co. '95 Sec. &
- Owanita Raymond, George T., Br. '74 Clergyman

St. Augustine

Waldo, Milton, Ham. '48 Clergyman, Res. The Janaman

St. Petersburg

Minnich, Ohmer M., Mi. '13 Real Estate & Rental Business, Res. 106-3th St., N. White, Lee S., Lf. '05 Real Estate & Insurance, 311 5th Ave., S.

Sarasota

Lord, Joseph H., Cy. & Br. '85 President Florida Cattle Co.

Sparkman

Nolte, Frederick W., A. '90 Clergyman

Tampa

Bradbury, John S., Bd. '07

GEORGIA

Gainesville

- Linscott, Hubert C., Cal. '06 Teacher,
- Brenan College Slack, William H., Mar. '81 Vice Presi-dent, Gainsville Ry. & Power Co., Res. Riverside Drive

Newton

Davis, Henry E., Cn. '07 Farming

Savannah .

- Hale, Henry W., Cy. '67 Clergyman (retired), Res. Box 30, R. R. 1 Pike, Sumner T., Bd. '13 Accountant, Savannah Electric Co., Res. Y. M. C. A.

Warrington

Gallaher, Nicholas, Cy. '62 Farmer & Merchant

HAWAII

IDAHO

Honolulu

Babbitt, Winfred H., Wms. '95 Labor Agency, Box 315 Honolulu, Res. 2728 Nunanu Ave. Danon, Cyril F., Hv. '15 P. O. Box

586

- Hedemann, Erling W., Cal. '15 Auditor, P. O. Box 646, Res. 601 Yudd St. Hosmer, Frank A., A. '75 Late Presi-
- Hosmer, Frank A., A. 73 Lens dent, Oahu College Lowrey, Frederick D., Hv. '08 Lumber Business, 177 S. King St., Res. 2525
- Jones St. atson, Floyd E., Neb. '09 Editor, Star Matson,
- Bulletin

American Falls Searles, Jasper E., Minn. '99 Mechanical Engineer

Boise

- Dietrich, Frank S., Br. '87 Judge U. S. District Court, Federal Bldg., Res. 201 Jefferson St.
- Gilbert, Archibald M., Cn. '02 Civil En-gineer, Res. Box 1221 Jackson, Henry L., Ham. '03 State Chem-ist, Res. 1024 N. 13th St. Taggart, Howard W., Hv. '01 Accountant & Office Mgr., 1519 N. 16th St. Tyler, Adin P., Minn. '08 Motorcycle Business, 919 Grove St., Res. 711 Ellis Ave.

- Ave.

Couer D'Aline

Grove, Robert J., D. P. '11

Dietrich

Cornell, Hal E., Neb. '09 Div. Engineer, Idaho State Highway Dept.

Eden

Young, Earl S., Neb. '16 Banker

Homedale

Aldrich, Willis W., Br. '97 Farmer

Idaho Falls

Hasbrouck, Clency H., Neb. '19 Student.

Jerome

Quereau, George H., Neb. '07 Electrical Contractor

Kimberly

Clark, David F., My. '01 Farmer

Kuna

ustin, Charles B., D. P. '13 Rancher, Res. Avalon Orchards '13 Austin, Fruit

ILLINOIS

Alton

- CGinnis, John F., Ch. '14 Attorney, Commercial Bldg., Res. 1127 State St. McGinnis,
- . High School, Res. 615 E. 16th St. Metz,
- Richardson, Bertrand C., Sy. '93 Principal, High School, Res. 536 E. 7th St.

Arlington Heights

- Allison, Ralph T., Nw. '16 Advertising Meyer, William F., Jr., Nw. '16 News- / paper Business Schneberger, George F., Nw. '16 Student

Aurora

Lawrie, James W., Ch. '03 Chemist, 319 Walnut St.

Mott-Smith, Ernest A., Hv. '95 Lawyer Purvis, Robert McB., Le. '15 Hawaiian Audit Co.

- Tracy, Clifton H., Cal. '02 Steam Laundry 416 N. Vineyard St., Res. 379 Beretania
- Wargen, William L., Cal. '11 Photographic Supplies, P. O. Box 769, Res. Pleas-anton Hotel

Schofield Barracks

Fales, Eugene W., Ru. '10 Army Officer, Short, Walter C., Mar. '91 Army Officer

Lenia

Summersett, John, Wash. '11 Civil & Hydraulic Engineer

Lewiston

- Morris, Benjamin F., St. & Pa. '10 Mer-chant, R. C. Beach Co., Ltd., Res. 410
- Chant, R. C. Beach Co., Ltd., Res. 410 5th St. Randall, Frederick S., U. '86 Lawyer, Thiessen Bik, Res. 326 Prospect Ave. White, Raymond J., Mi. '13 Importer Tea & Coffee, 402-5th St.

Mountain Home

Mather, Berthier W., Wms. '96 Physician

Payette

Kelly, Cardinal L., Ch. '11 Teacher

Pocatello

Derham, Peter F., Wa. '15 Railroad Con-struction, O. S. L. R. R., Res. 425 W. Wyeth St.

Pottach

Broughton, Lawrence F., Minn. '07 Lumber

Shoshone Lundin, John W., Neb. '09 Clerk, District Court

Twin Falls

Benoit, Harry J., Wa. '18 Law Clerk Epler, William L., Wa. '16 Insurance Agent, Bank & Trust Bidg. Girdner, Dave, Wa. '16 Real Estate, Box

410

Sprague, George F., U. '85 Investments, Irrigated Lands Co.

Wendell

Cooledge, Bernard M., My. '88 Professor of Music

Setzer, George W., Jr., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 289 Main St.
Sweitzer, Harry E., Nw. '11 Advertising Manager, Box 49, R. F. D. 5
Tomlinson, Charles N. W., Le. '19 Student, Res. 171 Bluff St.
Willard, Wallace W., A. '85 Clergyman, 316 Galena St.
Worley, John, Jr., Ch. '06 Lyon Mettalic Mfg. Co., Res. 340 Galena St.

Batavia

Sweitzer, Harry E., Nw. '11 Advertising Manager, Appleton Mfg. Co.

Belvidere

Moore, Gerald G., Nw. '09 Clergyman, Vicar of Trinity Church, Res. 601 Pearl St.

Berwyn

Fuller, Harry P., Cy. '14 Teacher, Res. 3125 Berkeley Ave. MacNeal, Arthur, Mch. '90 Physician, 3247 Oak Park Ave.

Bloomington

Gilmore, Eugene A., D. P. '09 Bankers Certificate Service Co., Livingston Bldg. Singleton, Willard B., D. P. '17 Student

Blue Island

Kauffman, Jesse R., Ch. '05 Physician, Res. 242 York St. Lobaugh, Charles M., Ill. '13 Banker, c/o Blue Island State Bk., Res. 372 Western Ave. Rudd, Willis N, Cn. '80 President, Res. 514 Maple Ave.

Bounterville

Gordon, Virgil, Ind. '12 Physician

Brighton

Leonard, Albert S., W. J. '70 Clergyman Cairo

Halliday John, Hv. '99 Physician Strong, Judson E., W. R. '79 Physician, 713 Washington Ave.

Cambridge

Boughton, Clement A., Wis. '97 Clergyman

Carthage

George M., Ill. '16 Student, 327 Clark, Main St.

Champaign

- Champaign Ames, Waldo B., A. & Ill. '17 Student, Univ. of Illinois Benedict, Bruce W., Neb. '01 Director Shop Laboratories, Univ. of Illinois, Res. 1011 S. 5th St. Creek, Herbert L., D. P. '99 Associate Professor, Univ. of Illinois Dallenbach, Louis E., Ill. '12 Poultry Farmer, Res. 127 W. Park Ave. Johnston, Wayne A., Ill. '14 Student, Res. 620 W. Hill St. Olewine, James H., Pa. St. '15 Assistant, Res. 412 E. Daniel St. Trelease, William, Cn. '80 Botanist, Univ. of Illinois

- of Illinois
- Wells, Newton A., Sy. '77 Professor, Univ. of Illinois

Charleston

Dunn, Andrew K., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 924 S. 6th St.

Gannaway, John W., Nw. '04 Cashier, Charleston State Bk., Res. 6th & Harrison Sts.

Chicago

- Abrams, Ernest R., Ch. '12 Salesman, 39 S. LaSalle St. Allen, Phillip S., Wms. '91 Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 6019 Kimbark Ave.
- Ave. Allison, Ralph T., Nw. '16 Advertising, 2240 Ogden Ave. Alt, Frank H., Jr., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 1528 Farwell St. Anderson, Bert A., Jll. '15 7718 Marquette
- Ave.
- Ave. Andrews, John J., McG. '03 Physician, Mercy Hospital, Res. 2808 Prairie Ave. Arey, Leslie B., Cy. '12 Instructor, 2431 Dearborn St. Res. 2407 Prairie Ave. Arnd, Charles, A. '75 Lawyer, 54 W. Randolph St. Arnd, Frederick, A. '82 Lawyer, The Ronkery, Bldg.

- Randolph St. Arnd, Frederick, A. '82 Lawyer, The Rookery Bldg. Arnett, Trevor, Minn. '94 Auditor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5621 Kenwood Ave. Ashum, John H., Wis. '07 Lawyer, 108 S. La Salle St. Atwood, Ephraim H., Nw. '13 Lawyer, Chicago City Ry., Res. 149 W. Oak St.
- Atwood, Ivan J., N. W. '12 Lawyer, Chicago City Ry., Res. 5340 Kenmore
- Alwood, Number J., N. W. 12 Lawyer, Chicago City Ry., Res. 5340 Kenmore Ave.
 Bach, Gilbert W., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 4716 W. Winchester Ave.
 Baird, Winfield E., Nw. '09 Bond Sales-man, 901-105 S. La Salle St., Res. 1264 N. Shore Ave.
 Baldwin, Norman L., A. & Ch. '11 Insurance Broker, 175 W. Jackson Blvd.
 Baldwin, William S., Ch. '14 Insurance Broker, 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Res. 5113 Kimbark Ave.
 Balhatchet, William, Jr., Mch. '11 Con-tractor, 111 W. Washington St.
 Barnes, Howell H., Ill. '19 Student, Res. 488 Eastwood Ave.
 Barry, Rupert J., Mch. '00 Lawyer, 39 La Salle St., Res. 4019 Clarendon Ave.
 Batterson, Elmer S., Nw. '96 Secretary, New York Life Bldg., Res. 4556 N. Paulina St.

- New York Life Bldg., Res. 4556 N. Paulina St. Baumgartner, Stanwood F., Ch. '15 Base-ball, Res. 4612 Lake Park Ave. Beach, Flmer E., Mch. '84 Lawyer, 155 N. Clark St., Res. 1312 Lunt Ave. Beach, George R., Jr., Ch. '05 Real Estate Loans, 76 W. Monroe St. Beach, Raymond W., Mch. '86 Lawyer, 1501-4 Ashland Bldg., Res. 1615 Pratt Blvd. Beatty, Joe E., Ill. '11 1418 Tribune
- Beatty, Joe E., Ill. '11 1418 Tribune
- Beatty, Joe E., Ill. '11 1418 '1ribune Bidg.
 Beaver, Winfeld A., Nw. '10 Railroading, Chicago, Milwaukee & St. Paul R. R. Co., Res. 5033 Catalpa Ave.
 Beck, George G., Ch. '07 Purchasing Agent, 640 W. Lake St., Res. 667 Cor-nelia Ave.
 Benkert, Ambrose W., Ind. '09 Ames Emergia Co. Res. 914 Crescent Pl.

- nelia Ave. Benkert, Ambrose W., Ind. '09 Ames Emerick Co., Res. 934 Crescent Pl. Bennett, Reuben R., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 4304 N. Paulina St. Berg, William G., Nw. '10 Lawyer, 64 W. Randolph St., Res. 5737 W. Ohio St. Austin St., Austin
- Berger, John M., Ill. '03 Physician & Surgeon, c/o College of Medicine Univ. of Illinois, Res. 4005 W. Madison St.

- Bernard, Floyd E., Ro. '07 & Ch. '08 Rector St. Ann's Episcopal Church, Res. 2018 N. Kimball Ave.
 Bestor, Arthur E., Ch. '01 President, Chautauqua Institution, 450 People's Gas Bldg., Res. 5737 Kimbark Ave.
 Beyler, Otto R., D. P. '13 Law Student, Northwestern Univ., Res. 4806 Sheri-dan Rd.

- Northwestern Univ., Res. 4806 Sheri-dan Rd. Binzel, Albert V., Wis. '09 Brewer, 660 West Ohio St., Res. 2618 Hampden Ct. Bird, Frederick H., Cn. '11 Traveling Angeneer, 1140 McCormick Bldg., Res. 4728 Kenwood Ave. Blaine, Emmons, Tec. '17 Student, Res. 101 E. Erie St. Blodgett, Homer R., Bd. '96 Business, 1704 W. 101st St. Blodm, Edgar S., Pa. '95 212 W. Wash-ington St., Res. 457 Barry Ave. Bollman, Fred K., Nw. '15 Lyceum Repre-sentative, 910 Steinway Hall Boring, Omer K., Mi. '07 Teacher, Austin High School Bosworth, Charles H., Mar. '77 Banker,

- High School Bosworth, Charles H., Mar. '77 Banker, Fed. Reserve Board of Chicago Bowers, William V., Ch. '13 Salesman, 3100 S. Kedzie Ave., Res. 3520 Kim-
- bark Ave.
- Brant, Arthur D., Nw. '13 Efficiency Expert, 2240 Ogden Ave., Res. 5744 Brantwood Ave. Brelos, Carl T., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 5747 Blackstone Ave. Bremer, Louis J., D. P. '16 Law Student, Northwestern University, Res. 4806

- Sheridan Rd. Briceland, Howard M., D. P. '91 Editor, Chicago Tribune, Res. 334 E. 55th 55th St.

- St. Brickwood, Blaine J., Nw. '11 Lawyer, 811 Rector Bldg., Res. 126 N. Ash-land Blvd. Briggs, Morris H., Ch. '11 Advertising Dept., 301 S. Wabash Ave., Res. 5113 Kimbark Ave. Bright, Orville T., Jr., Ill. '12 Ass't County Supt. of Schools, 506 Court House Bronson, Herman W. R. '68 Manufac-
- House
 Bronson, Herman, W. R. '68 Manufacturer, 608 N. Central Ave.
 Broomell, Francis E., Sw. '93 Real Estate Mortage Bus., Bromell Bros., W. Washington St., Res. 6233 Winthrop Ave.
 Broomell, Francis J., Ch. '17 Student, Res. 5750 Midway Park
 Brown, Cecil A., Mch. '15 Student, Res. 10324 Longwood Drive
 Brown, Henry J., Ru. '65 Clergyman (retired), Res. 859 Fullerton Ave.
 Brown, Oliver S., Wms. '89 1234 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Brown, Raymond P., Mch. '18 Student,

- Gas Bldg. Brown, Raymond P., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 10324 Longwood Drive Brown, Russell W., Ill. '15 Accountant, 212 W. Washington St. Browning, Wayne F., Nw. '05 Manager, 310 W. Madison St., Res. 1246 Colum-
- bia Ave.
- bia Ave. Brushingham, Russel M., Nw. '10 Prose-cuting Attorney Office, City Hall, Res. 3314 S. Park Ave. Bunt, Richard W., Nw. '02 Dyer, 6 E. Division St., Res. 1254 Dearborn Ave. Burch, Arthur C., Nw. '15 Vice Presi-dent, Pathescope Burch, William A., Nw. '90 Secretary, Pathescope of Chicago Burch Braderic W. Ch. '16 Student

- Burcky, Frederic W., Ch. '16 Student, Res. 6641 S. Halsted St.

- Burke, Ralph H., Nw. '04 Engineer, 919 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 11234 Crescent Ave.
- Ave. Burke, Webster H., Nw. '03 Lawyer, 1002-8 S., Dearborn St., Res. 1521 Chase Ave. Byron, Charles L., Wis. '08 Patent Law-yer, 606 S. Michigan Ave. Caldwell, Louis G., A. '13 Law Student, Res. 31 West Lake St. Callahan, William H., Ham. '99 U. S. Food & Drug Inspector, Rm. 1625 Transportation Bldg. Canaday, Frank H., Hv. '14 Advertising, 1501 Garland Bldg., Res. 438 Belden Bldg.

- Bldg.
- Carman, George N., Mch. '81 Director, Lewis Institute, Res. 1951 W. Madison St.
- Carney, Francis J., Wis. '00 Merchant, 350 N. Clark St., Res. 6319 Lakewood Ave.
- Carpenter, Ralph W., Ch. '14 Student, Rush Medical College, Res. 1832 W. Adams St.
- Cary, Frank, Cn. '81 Physician, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Res. 2536 Prairie Ave. Cassels, Edwin H., Wis. '95 Lawyer,
- Cassels, Edwin H., Wis. '95 Lawyer, 1145 The Rookery Catherwood, Robert, Nw. '96 Lawyer, 924 Marquette Bldg., Res. 4442 Grand Blvd.
- Collag Frank J., Nw. '16 Student, Chicago College of Medicine & Surgery, Res. 121 S. Central Park Blvd. Chamberlain, Rufus N., Ru. '88 Electrical Engineer, Gould Stor. Bat. Co., The Prokery

- Rookery Chandler, Fremont A., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 1042 Barry Ave. Chase, Harry M., Mi. 16 & Ch. '17 Credit Man, 163 Randolph St., Res. 5745 Drexel Ave.
- Chritzman, George M., Wis. '14 Sales-man, The Commonwealth Edison Co. Clapp, Harry L., Tec. '93 Lawyer, 1431 Marquette Bldg., Res. 5418 Lexington

- Marquette Biog., Res. 544 Ave. Ave. Clark, Camillo A., Wis. '11 'Travelling Salesman, Sprague Warner & Co. Clark, Coleman G., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 5761 Blackstone Ave. Clark, Harold R., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 5761 Blackstone Ave. Clark, Homer H., Nw. '12 Stewart War-ner Speedometer Co. Clark, James A., Nw. '84 Physician, 30 North Michigan Ave., Res. 2120 Millard Ave.

- 30 North Michigan Ave., Res. 2120 Millard Ave. Clark, Julian A., Ham. '74 Manufacturer, 3926 Lake Ave. Clark, Robert E., Ch. '13 Magazines, 5761 Blackstone Ave. Clark, Theodore H., Cg. '13 Student, Res. South Divinity Hall Claypool, Roy E., Ill. '08 Casualty In-surance, 601-610 Corn Exchange Bk. Bldg., Res. 832 Montrose Blvd. Cole, Fay C., N. W. '03 Anthropologist, c/o Field Museum, Res. 5522 Dor-chester Ave. chester Ave.
- Conderman, Julian C., Ill. '16 Advertis-ing, 1328 Peoples Gas Bldg., Res. 846 Barry Ave.
- Connor, Frederick T., Cn. '04 Railway Supplies, 819 Railway Exchange, Res. 133 Dempster St.
- Corlis, Theodore C., H. 1443 W. Jackson Blvd. Ham. '13 Student,

- Cornish, Harold J., Cg. '11 Travelling Salesman, 1833 Seward St.
 Cotter, George E., Nw. '93 c/o Vernon Smith, Res. 6606 Eberhart Ave.
 Coyne, Daniel J., Jr., A. '09 Commission Merchant, 119 W. So. Water St., Res. 1258 Columbia Ave.
 Cresap, Mark W., Nw. '98 Wholesale Clothing, 36 S. Franklin St.
 Crowley, Jerome J., Mch. '00 Lawyer, 39 La Salle St., Res. 742 Junior Ter.
 Curran, John M., Ham. '92 Lawyer, 30 LaSalle St.
 Curtis, Arthur H., Wis. '02 Surgeon, 106 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 1026 E. 46th St.
 Cutting, Southard J., Mch. '06 Manufac-
- Cutting, Southard J., Mch. '06 Manufac-turer, 5 S. Wabash Ave., Res. 153 E. turer, 5
- Erie St. Dall, Benjamin L., Ch. '16 Real Estate, 69 W. Washington St., Res. 321 S.
- 69 W. Washington St., Res. 321 S. Elmwood Ave. Dauer, Louis F., Mi. '17 34 W. Lake St., Res. 6062 Stony Island Ave. Davidson, Marion, Ch. '16 Student, Art Institute, Res. 5747 Blackstone Ave. Davis, Chester A., Ind. '14 Lawyer, 3825 Flowmov

Flowmoy

Davis, Charles F., Mu. 14 Lawyer, 3625
Flowmoy
Davis, Frank N., My. '96 Post Office Inspector, 327 Federal Bidg.
Davis, Ralph W., Ch. '16 Student, Rea. 6411 Kenwood Ave.
Davis, William H., Ro. '64 Real Estate, 112 N. La Salle St.
Dawes, Charles G., Mar. '84 Banker, Central Trust Bidg.
Dawes, Henry M., Mar. '96 Gas Busi-ness, 1615 Harris Trust Bidg.
Dawes, Rufus C., Mar. '86 Gas Business, 1615 Harris Trust Bidg.
Day, Charles E., D. P. '03 Bookkeeper, Union Stock Yards, Res. 1054 W. Gar-field Bidg.

Union Stock Law, field Bldg. Day, Ewin W., Wms. & Nw. '09 Fire Insurance, Insurance Exchange Bldg. Decker, Max H., Minn. '06 Manufac-turer, Hawthorne Station, Res. 422 N.

- Decker, Hawtherne Station, Res. 422 N. Parkside Ave. Degenhart, Frederick V., Ch. '11 Res. 5517 Hyde Park Blvd. Denby, Wythe, Cn. 89 Vice-President & Dall, Melville R., Ch. '14 Real Estate, 69 West Washington St. Mgr. 208 W. Randolph St., Res. 5003 Sheridan Rd. Denise, Tunis, Ru. '10 Agronomist, 1901 McCormick Bldg. Dennis, Ralph W. E., Cn. '77 Teacher, Res. 625 Cornelia Ave. Do Souchet, Läke & Dearborn Sts., Res. 2232 W. Monroe St. Dorner, Pierre L., Nw. '09 Chemist, Res. 1264 N. Shore Ave. Durfee, Irving W., Mch. '92 Lawyer, 20 La Salle St., Res. 5647 Dorchester Ave.

- Ave. Eddy, Morton H., Wms. '03 Lawyer, 72 W. Adams St., Res. 5510 E. End Ave.

- Ave. Ehmen, Emil S., Nw. '10 Salesman, Wabash & Washington Sts. Elder, Charles B., Nw. '03 Lawyer, 702 Rector Bldg., Res. 1320 Farwell Ave., Rogers Pk. Elmore, Arthur E., Nw. '89 Commission Merchant, 656 W. 63d St., Res. 5444 Lakewood Ave. Etheridge, William S., Ch. '12 Sales-man, 2240 Ogden Ave., Res. 5009 Blackstone Ave.

- Fackler, Walter V., Ill. 14 Lawyer, 105 W. Monroe St., Res. 3832 W. Polk St.

- St. Fales, David, Br. '64 Lawyer, Res. 164 Dearborn St. Fales, Henry M. Jr., Ru. '06 Telephone Engineer, 212 W. Washington St., Res. 1323 Farwell Ave. Ferguson, Ivan H., Ill. '09 & Ch. '10 In-surance, Aetna Accident & Liability Co., Res. 4619 Grand Blvd. Finley, Leonard P., Neb. '15 Student, Res. 5020 Forrest Ave. Firman, Royal, A. '14 Boots & Shoes, c/o Marshall Field & Co. Flood, Harry J., Jr., Cn. '16 Student, Chicago Univ., Res. 4937 Woodlawn Ave.

- Ave.

- Ave. Ave. Flood, Leslie, Cn. '12 3590 Jasper PL, Res. 4937 Woodlawn Ave. Folsom, Richard S., Co. '93 & Wms. '94 Lawyer, 1822-76 W. Adams St., Res. 2218 Prairie Ave. Ford, Smith T., Cg. '78 Clergyman, 432 W. 61 PL Foster, Reginald G., Co. '93 Civil Engi-neer, 613 City Hall, Res. 1215 N. Crawford Ave. Fox, Richard T., Hv. '94 Manufacturer, 615 Old Colony Bldg., Res. 20 E. Goethe St. Goethe St.
- Freeman, Charles M., Wis. '17 Kellogg Switchboard & Supply Co., 1066 W.
- Adams St. Freeman, Courtney D., Wis. '10 vertising, 1513 Peoples Gas Bldg. '10 Ad-
- Freeman, Ernest E., Mch. '01 General Merchant, 2701-9 Lincoln Ave., Res. 921 Buena Park Ave.
- Freeman, Theodore F., Mch. '03 Grocery Synd. 3159-61 N. Clarke St., Res. 460 Belmont Ave.
- Freer, Otto E., A. '19 Student, 63 W.
- Ontario St. rench, William H. Cn. '7 Founder, 717 S. Dearborn St. '73 French, Type

- Founder, 717 S. Dearborn St.
 Fromm, Arthur C., Wis. '14 Appraiser & Engineer, 1124 Wilson Ave.
 Fuller, George E., Ch. '08 515 S. Dear-born St., Res. 3625 Pine Grove Ave.
 Fuller, Henry C., W. R. '12 Iron & Steel, Federal Furnace Co., Res. 7810 Bond Ave., Windsor Park
 Fuller Lucius C., Cn. '97 Advertising, 122 S. Michigan Bldg.
 Fuller L, William H., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 4526 Ravenswood Ave.
 Gates, Leslie F., Lf. '97 Broker, 141 Jackson Blvd.
 Gibbons, Archibald R., Minn. '04 Print-ing, 1638-40 Wabash Ave. S., Res. 1606 Estes, Ave.

- Gibbons, ... ing, 1638-40 Waussen 1606 Estes Ave. Gibson, Willis S., D. P. '07 Physician, 2431 Dearborn St. Gifford, Cedric, Ch. '18 Student, Res. 4711 Kenwood Ave. Gifford, Lewis F., Wms. '12 Life Insur-ance, Lumber Exchange, Res. 4711 Your Ave. 4 Cn. '00 Secretary, Bas. 5410
- Kenwood Ave. Gilchrist, James M., Cn. '00 Secretary, Lake & Desplaines Sta., Res. 5410
- Like & Despitative Star, Act of Blackstone Ave. Gilkey, Charles W., Hv. '03 Clergyman, Hyde Park Baptist Church Gill, Bradford, Ch. '10 Insurance, 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Res. 5002 Blackstone Ave. Golding, Robert N. T., Wms.
- '15 Law Student, Northwestern Univ. Law School



- Goodwin, Clarence N., Sy. '94 Judge Superior Court, 1129 County Bldg., Res. 2126 Lincoln Pk. W. Gordon, James K. Ch. '14 Student, 1527 West Congress St. Gradle, Harry S., Mch. '06 Ophthalmolo-gist, 32 N. State St., Res. 1337 Fargo Ave. Gradle, Walter Market

- Ave. Gradle, Walter, Mch. '00 Merchant, 657 W. Lake St., Res. 6224 Kenmore Ave. Greeley, Sidney F., Hv. '15 Advertising, 413 Feoples Gas Bidg. Green, James A., Neb. '06 Consulting Engineer, 111 W. Monroe St. Green, Joseph P., Ill. '12 Secretary, c/o Excelsior Laundry Co., Res. 5229 Drexel Ave.

- Ave
- Ave. Greenfield, Harlan G., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 5624 Winthrop Ave. Grenell, Burt B., Cg. '96 General Mana-ger & Treasurer, 1017-1023 Washington Blvd.
- Biva. Griffis, Corliss H., Mi. '17 Branch Mana-ger, Hoover Typewriter Co., 2709 Washington Bivd.
- Washington Blvd. Griffith, Clarence H., Le. '07 & Br. '08 Electrical Engineer, 35 South Dearborn St., Res. 1042 Argle Rd. Gurley, Leon R., Ch. & Ill. '15 Salesman, Res. 6642 Woodlawn Ave. Hall, Avon S., Mch. '84 Teacher, 14th Pl. & Throop Ave., Res. 429 E, 45th Pl.
- Pl.
- Hamilton, Robert C., Mi. '71 Physician, 6327 S. Ashland Ave. Hanley, J. T., Ill. '10 Sales Engineer, 20 W. Jackson St., Res. 4745 Malden
- St.
- Hanley, John W., Ill. '14 Mercantile, c/o Swift & Co., Res. 1215 E. 65th Št.
- Hanson, Alvin L., Ch. '15 Student, 9032
- Hanson, Alvin L., Ch. 15 Statuth, Jose Exchange Ave. Harkness, George H., Ham. '91 Lawyer Harkness, Nathan J., Jr., Nw. '14 Bruns-wick Balke-Collandar Co. Harmon, Charles S., Cn. '75 Lawyer, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 5000 Madison Ave.
- Harpole, Lawrence S., Ch. '15 Clerk, Marshall Field & Co., Res. 5029 Dor-
- cester Ave. Hartz, William H., Pu. '07 Secretary, 1873 S. La Salle St., Res. 4919 Blackstone Ave.

- stone Ave.
 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 Clergyman, 3809 N. Keeler Ave.
 Hathaway, William F., Mch. '87 Insurance, Res. 3445 Broadway
 Heasley, Harold H., Minn. '13 Engineer Railroad Valuation, 912 Karfen Bldg.
 Hebberd, Loren L., Ch. '09 Mechanical Engineer, 1302 E. 53d St.
 Hecht, Raymond J., Ch. '17 Real Estate, 6211 Broadway, Res. 1346 Early Ave.
 Heffner, Guy L., Neb. '07 Auditor, 111 W. Monroe St., Res. 7748 S. Morgan St.
- St
- St.
 Hendelman, Lambert, Lf. '98 Electrical
 Engineer, With The Central Electric Co., Res. 4340 W. Van Buren St.
 Henderson, Albert D., Ch. '10 Bond Salesman, 207 S. La Salle St., Res. 3911 N. Kostner Ave.
 Hill, Edward E., Sy. '88 Teacher, 68th & Stewart Aves., Res. 5429 Ellis Ave.
 Hinckley, Percy P., Nw. '05 Electrical Engineer, Res. 417 E. 45th St.
 Hingeley, Joseph B., A. '77 Cor. Secre-tary, 1018 So. Wabash Ave.

- Hogan, Ray W., Cy. '11 Salesman, Swift & Co., Res. 4122 Grand Blvd. Holcomb, Myron D., Minn. '06 Civil En-gineer, 606 S. Michigan Blvd.

- Hollingsworth, Donald H., Ch. '13 Res. 5468 Woodlawn Ave. Hollingsworth, Thomas, Ch. '15 Railway Exchange, Res. 6131 Kimbark Ave., Holmes, Bayard D., Wms. '01 Physician, 30 N. Michigan St., Res. 843 E, 40th
- St.
- Hooker, David A., My. '06 Ass't Refer-ence Librarian, The John Crerar Library, Res. 1454 E. 68th St.
- Library, Res. 1434 F. ostn St.
 Hooker, George E., A. '83 Civic Secretary, 315 Plymouth Court, Res. 800 S.
 Halstead St.
 Hoops, Walter W., St. '04 Advertising Counselor, 7 S. Dearborn St., Res. 3202 Sheridan Rd.
 Hough, William B., Tec. '00 53 W.
- Jackson Blvd.

- Jackson Blvd. Houser, Byron R., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 4151 Vincennes Ave. Howard, Arthur H., Hv. '98 Salesman, 202 S. La Salle St. Howes. Byron C., Ch. '13 Mgr., 7 W. Madison St., Res. 1153 E. 54th St. Hovne, Archibald L., Wms. '01 Physician & Surgeon, 25 E. Washington St., Res. 4145 Indiana Ave. Hoyne, Maclav, Wms. '95 State's Attor-nev Criminal Court Bldg., Res. 5136 Blackstone Ave.

- Hoyne, Maclav, Wms. '95 State's Attornev Criminal Court Bldg., Res. 5136
 Blackstone Ave.
 Hoyt, Arthur S.. Cn. '14 Bond Business, c/o William Saloman & Co., H. T. Holtz & Co. 39 S. La Salle St.
 Hunt, Gerald C., Ch. '15 Student, 1821
 W. Adams St.
 Huntington, Pope C.. Ro. '62 Accountant, 577 E. 43d St.
 Huntington, Pope C.. Ro. '62 Accountant, 577 E. 43d St.
 Huntington, Pope C.. Ro. '62 Accountant, 577 E. 43d St.
 Jackson, Charles W.. Nw. '10 Advertising, 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Jackson, Charles W.. Nw. '10 Advertising, 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Jackson, Charles W.. Nw. '10 Advertising, 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Jackson, Charles W.. Nw. '10 Advertising, 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Jackson, Charles W.. St. Ch. '02 Architectmral Designer, 134 S. La Salle St., Res. 1606 Fates Ave.
 Jarvis, William B. Jr. III. '15 Student, Res. 5037 W. Erie St.
 Johnson, Anoustus M.. Mch. '05 Advertising, 1501 Garland Bldg, Res. 102 F. Walters Pl.
 Johnson Harold S., III. '15 Architect. 6 N. Mich. Ave., Res. 6414 Harvard Ave.
 Johnson, Harry C.. Wis. '03 Publisher,

- Ave. Johnson, Harry C., Wis. '03 Publisher, 58 E. Washington St. Johnson, Paul R., Wis. '07 Erecting En-pineer, 1309.2008 S. La Salle St. Johnston, Samuel C., Cg. '84 Teacher, 1218 F. 47th St. Res. 912 F. 62d St. Judson, William V., Hv. '86 Colonel in U. S. Army, Res. 609 Rush St. Kanavel. Allen B., Nw. '96 Surgeon, 30 N. Michigan Ave., Res. 5136 Kim-bark Ave. Kassebaum, Drewry, Pu. '10 Inspector of
- barb Ave. Kasseheum, Drewry, Pu. '10 Inspector of Complaints, Claim Dent., City of Chicago, Res. 4541 N Racine Ave. Kauffman, Clark E., Wis. '17 Student, Res. Hyde Park Hotel

Kealy, Eugene P., Ill. '11 Lawyer, 134 S. La Salle St., Res. 4417 Washington

Kealy, Eugene S., Res. 4417 Washing, S. La Salle St., Res. 4417 Washing, Blvd.
Blvd.
Keays, Eldred M., Hv. '07 Transportation, C. & N. W. R. R., C. & N. W. Railways Shops
Keller, Charles L., Le. '93 First Ass't Engineer, 1616 Monadnock Blk., Res. 5454 Everett Ave.
Kelley James P., Br. '77 Teacher, 419 W. 67th St.
Kern, Harry R., Mch. '02 Credit Mgr., 36 S. Franklin St., Res. 1246 N. State St.
Nw. '99 Manager, 175

St. King, Karl D., Nw. '99 Manager, 175 W. Jackson Blvd. Kingsburry, Charles H., Mar. '90 Com-mercial Agent, 308 Marquette Bldg., Res. 5470 Hyde Park Blvd. Kirby, Samuel B., Mar. '02 Associate Editor, Chicago News, Res. 1326 E. Sth St. Knight. Earle. St. '14 & Ch. '15 Res.

Knight, Earle, St. '14 & Ch. '15 Res. 4741 Kenwood Ave.

Knight, Earle, St. '14 & Ch. '15 Res. 4741 Kenwood Ave.
Konold, Edwin H., A. '15 Mail Order Business, Sears, Roebuck & Co.
Kumwiede, Theodore H., Nw. '13 Real Estate, 10 S. La Salle St.
Kuntsman, Gustav W., Nw. '89 Real Estate, 109 N. Dearborn St., Res. 140 N. Lockwood Ave.
Kuss, Robert H., Ill. '03 Mechanical Engineer, 805 Merchants Loan & Trust Bldg., Res. 5784 E. Circle Ave.
Laidlaw, Gilbert W., Cn. '92 Clergyman, Rector of St. Paul's by-the-Lake, Res. 1606 Estes Ave.
Lamson, John B., I. S. '11 Agriculturist, 547 W. Jackson Blvd.
Lamson, John B., I. S. '11 Agriculturist, 547 W. Jackson Blvd.
Lamson, John B., I. S. '12 Clergyman, S120 Kenmore Ave.
Lazenby, Paul H., Tec. '04 Steel Business, 208 S. La Salle St., Res. 1224 N. State St.
Lazenby, Paul H., Tec. '04 Civil Engineer, Res. 17 E. Division St.
LeBosquet, Maurice, Tec. '95 Director, American School of Houeshold Economics, Res. 1024 So. Seeley Ave.
Lee, Burr F., Wis. '17 King Richardson Pub. Co.
Leibold, Armin A., O. S. '11 Chicago Veterinary College, Res. 2533 State Ave.

- ibold, Armin A., O. S. '11 Chicago Veterinary College, Res. 2533 State

Veterinary Ave. Leister, Maximilian H., Pa. '11 Advertis-ing, Cosmopolitan Magazine Lemon, Harvey B., Ch. '06 Physics Dept., Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5807 Harper

- Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5807 Harper Ave.
 Leonard, Walter E., Cal. '13 Physician, Presbyterian Hospital
 Lesch, Lyndon H., Ch. '16 Student, 6522 Ingleside Ave.
 Lewis, Archibald H., W. R. '94 Book-keeper, 2610 W. 25th Pl.
 Lewis, Thomas D., Ill. '16 Salesman, c/o Geo. Carpenter & Co.
 Lewis, Wilbur B., W. R. '15 Claim Mana-ger, Postal Telegraphy Bldg., Res. 7357 N. Ashland Blvd.
 Linebarger, Charles E., Nw. '88 Teacher, Lake View High School, Res. 4315 Kenmore Ave.
 Lleweilyn, Arthur J. A., Br. Manager, Siegel-Myers Correspondence School of Music, Res. 4351 Oakenwald Ave.
 Lorenzen, Loftus G., Cn. '16 Advertising, Res. 1538 Kenilworth Ave.
 Loth, Herbert C., Nw. '17 Student, 7225 Princeton Ave.

- Louderback, Judson D., Cg. '93 6912 Eg-gleston Ave. Loveridge, Frederick H., Mch. '89 Engi-neer, 53 W. Jackson Blvd., Res. 2029 S. Michigan Ave. Lovett, Robert M., Hv. '92 Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 220 E. 60th St.
- St.
- Lowe, Elmo C., Ch. '05 Architect, Lytton
- Lowel, Zank MacD., Ch. & Mch. '03 Law-yer, 612 Chamber of Commerce Bldg. Lowell, Mark W., Nw. & Ham. '18 Student, Res. 1631 Farwell Ave.
- Lydon, William A., Le. '86 President, 104 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 4731 Grand Blvd
- Blvd. McArdle, Michael W., Wis. '01 General Mgr., 800 N. La Salle St., Res. 608 Eastwood Ave. McCarthy, John J., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 8004 Aba St. McClure, John S., W. R. '76 Lawyer, 1314 Hartford Bldg., Res. 4328 Green-wood Ave. McCosh Mac F., Nw. '14 Medical Student, Chicago Univ., Res. 6037 Ellis Ave.

- Ave. McCullough, George S., Nw. '13 Civil Engineer, 205 W. Monroe St. McLeod, Norman G., Ch. '17 Sears, Roe-buck & Co., Res. 4041 Prairie Ave. '11 Consulting

- McLeod, Norman L., Cn. '11 Consulting Engineer, 111 W. Monroe St., Res. 5308 Greenwood Ave. Madsen, Carl T., Wis. '03 Publisher, 1006 S. Michigan St. Malcolm, Charles W., Ill. '02 Asso. Edi-tor, 608 S. Dearborn St., Res. 1233 Granville Ave.
- Mallory, Earl P., Minn. '03 Life Insur-ance, 511 Peoples Gas Bldg., Res. 444 Diversey Parkway Mallory, Hervey F., Cg. '90 Secretary, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5444 Ingleside
- Ave. ann, Walter, Hv. '90 Publisher, 5436

- Ave. Mann, Walter, Hv. '90 Publisher, 5430 Winthrop Ave. Markham, Herbert I., Ch. '05 General Mgr., 640 W. Lake St., Res. 5427 Hyde Park Blvd. Marks, Harry C., Nw. & Wis. '13 Steel, 208 S. La Salle St., Res. 3906 N. Sceley Ave. Marsh, Jesse I., Nw. '11 Salesman, 36 S. Franklin St. Marvin, Campbell, A. '11 Real Estate, Candy & Library, 1462 E. 57th St., 6156 Cottage Grove Ave. Res. 5830 Washington Ave. Washington Ave.
- Washington Ave. Matteson, Jesse F., Nw. '01 Newspaper Man, 1321 Peoples Gas Bldg., Res. 5049 Sheridan Rd.
- Matteson, Lewis E., Hv. '08 Accountant, 4738 Calumet Ave. Matteson, Ralph DeL., Nw. '02 Lawyer, 331 Railway Exch. Bldg., Res. 6639 Woodlawn Ave.
- Woodlawn Ave. Mead, James E., St. '16 Bicycle, Mead Cycle Co. Merrill, Archie S., Cg. '11 Graduate Student, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5719 Kenwood Ave. Middlekauff, Peter D., Nw. '82 Clergy-man (retired), 4808 Kenmore Ave. Miehle, Robert F., Jr., Nw. '16 Student, Res. 4718 Stleridan Rd. Miller, Edwin M., Ill. '10 Physician, 4736 Irving Pk. Blvd.

- Miller, Harry E., Wis. '04 Student, 6 Board of Trade, Res. 4734 Magnolia

- Miller, Harry E, Wis. '04 Student, 6 Board of Trade, Res. 4734 Magnolia Ave.
 Miller, 'Warren M., Neb. '12 Physician, 2238 W. Monroe St.
 Mooney, Paul, Ill. '19 Student, Res. 6900 Chappel Ave.
 Mooney, Raymond, Ill. '16 Res. 6900 Chappel Ave.
 Moore, Fred A., Tu. '04 Clergyman, Church of the Redeemer, Res. 43 N. Robey St.
 Moore, Philip W., Tec. '01 Sec'y & Gen. Mgr., 637 Railway Exchange
 Morgan, Freeman E., Ch. '10 Supt., Swift & Co., Union Stock Yards, Res. 1447 E. Marquette Rd.
 Morin, Herbert R., D. P. '13 Chemist, 3140 S. Canal St.
 Morse, George M., Mch. '15 Claim Ad-juster, Travelers Life Ins. Co., 3d Floor, Insurance Exchange, Res. 1360 E. 53d St.
 Morse, Wendell R, Ill. '10 Civil Engi-neer, 1165 N. Clarke St.
 Moti, Arthur D., Mch. '90 Civil Engineer, 1707 Marquette Bldg.
 Moulds, John F., Ch. '07 Cashier, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5739 Kimbark Ave.
 Moulday, John F., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 3307 Rhodes Ave.
 Murphy, Kenneth W., Nw. '15 Editor, 440 S. Dearborn St., Res. 923 LaFay-ette Parkway
 Myers, Daniel J., Ro. '12 Student, Res. 5512 Hyde Park Blvd.
 Nelson, Bertram G., Ch. '02 Instructor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5714 Dorchester Ave.
 Nelson, Daniel T., A. '61 Physician, 2400 Indiana Ave.

- Ave.
- Nelson, Daniel T., A. '61 Physician, 2400
- Nelson, Daniel T., A. '61 Physician, 2400 Indiana Ave.
 Newton, Leonard V., Ill. '13 Supervisor of Motor Vehicles, 212 W. Washington St., Res. 5335 Lakewood Ave.
 Nichols, Charles M., A. '85 Fire Ins. Broker, 175 W. Jackson St.
 Nichols, Henry A. Bd. & Cal. '14 Pub-lisher's Agent, 623 S. Wabash Ave.
 Nichols, Samuel F., A. '87 Manufacturer, 1000 Old Colony Bild.
 Nichols, Theodore M., Sy. '78 Business, 1100 Womens Temple
 Noble, William H., O. S. '14 Mgr., Lincoln Electric Co., Monadnock Bldg.
 Norton, Lewis M., Ch. '14 Res. 1326 E. S8th St.
 Norton, William J., Cn. '02 Consulting Engineer, 111 W. Monroe St.
 Odgers, Joseph H., Nw. '90 Clergyman,

- Odgers, Joseph H., Nw. '90 Clergyman, 5233 Kenmore Ave. Oliver, John M., W. J. '68 Lawyer, Mem. Oliver & Mecartney, 137 S. La Salle St., Res. 1528 W. Congress St.
- Osborn, Warren M., N. Y. '78 Consult-ing Engineer, McCormick Bldg., Res. 5430 Cornell Ave.
- Osgood, Frederick S., Wis. '96 Motor Trucks, 1503 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 5446 Ferdinand St.
- Osman, Harold C., Ill. '13 Metallurgist, Res. 343 W. 64th St. Otis, George L., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 5431 Woodlawn Ave.

١

- Otis, Herbert C., Ch. '17 Student, Res. 5431 Woodlawn Ave. Otto, Gordon, Ill. '17 Student, Res. 2111 W. 109th St. '11 '12 G. '1

- W. 109th St. Otto, Harwood, Ill. '18 Student, Res. 2111 W. 109th St. Packard, Allyn A., Cn. '86 Architect, Room 477 Federal Bidg., Res. 7609 East Lake Terrace Packard, George, Br. '89 Lawyer, 1622 First Nat'l Bk. Bidg., Res. 436 Barry Ave. Ave.

- Ave. Packard, Vernon W., Wis. '18 Student, Res. 7609 Eastlake Terrace Packman, Lee S., I. S. '14 Concrete Inspector, 208 S. La Salle St., Res. 6159 S. Park Ave. Park, Frederick E., Mch. '06 Chemical Engineer, Morris & Co., Res. 5444 Michigan Ave. Parry, Edwin E., Ch. '06 With Bassett & Bassett, 200 S. State St., Res. 5616 Prairie Ave. Patterson, Graham C., Cn. '04 Advertis-

- Prairie Ave. Patterson, Graham C., Cn. '04 Advertis-ing, 338 Marquette Bldg. Patterson, William W., Cn. '00 Adver-tising, 337 Marquette Bldg. Pattison, Arthur E., Nw. '88 Farm Mort-gages, Res. 421 Wrightwood Ave. Pattison, Philip R., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 421 Wrightwood Ave. Peck. Kenneth A., Nw. '11 Engineer.

- 421 Wrightwood Ave. Peck, Kenneth A., Nw. '11 Engineer, 72 W. Adams St., Res. 1942 Estes Ave., Rogers Pk. Peck, Orrin B., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 642 Woodland Pk. Perine, Willson H., A. '88 Grain Mer-chant, 311-13 Postal Telegraph Bldg. Perry, Leslie L., Tu. '96 Electrical En-gineer, Sargent & Lundy, 72 W. Adams St. Peterson Harry V. III. '10 Market
- Sit. Petersen, Harry V., Ill. '10 Mechanical Engineer, 629 Peoples Gas Bldg., Res. 3949 Waveland Ave. Peterson, James H., Neb. '09 & Mch. '10 Tea Importer, 311 River St., Res. 1315 Leland Ave.

- Leland Ave. Pope, Eugene M., Cy. & Cg. '82 News-paper Man, 405 Times Bldg. Post, Wilbur E., Ch. '04 Medical Student, 122 S. Michigan Blvd., Res. 1219 E. 53d St.
- 53d St.
 Pratt, Howard F., Nw. '14 Advertising, 748 Marquette Bldg., Res. 1648 Green-leaf Ave., Rogers Pk.
 Prentiss, Arthur A., Ru. '13 Travelling Salesman, 1449 Michigan Ave., Res. 1042 Argyle Ave.
 Prescott Henry W., Hv. '95 Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5729 Kenwood Ave.

- Univ. of Chicago, Acc. Ave. Price, John M., Le. '12 Sales Agent, 1919 People's Gas Bldg., Res. 3938 Lake Park Ave. Price, Lin W., Ill. '07 Ass't U. S. Attorney, 826 Federal Bldg., Res. 6923 Prairie Ave. Rapp, Charles E., Ill. '05 Civil Engineer, 208 S. La Salle St., Res. 4905 Lake Park Ave.
- 208 S. La Salle St., Res. 4905 Lake Park Ave. Rawlings, Wayne R., Ill. '15 c/o La Salle Hotel, Res. 1916 Lincoln Ave. Read, Conyers, Hv. '03 Teacher, Ass't Prof., Univ. of Chicago, Res. 1718 E. 55th St. Reed, Perry, D. P. '07 Freight Solicitor, 72 W. Adams St., Res. 5232 Hutchin-son St.
- son St.
- Reed, Vincent M., Nw. '14 Salesman, 310 W. Madison St., Res. 4342 Kenmore Ave.

- Reinhart, McClain, Hv. '12 Insurance, 617 Peoples Gas Bldg.
 Resch, Emery C., Pa. St. '14 Packing Business, c/o Armour & Co., Res. 6235 University Ave.
 Reynolds, Charles H., Mch. '00 Manager, 1726 First Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Rich, Herbert G., Cn. '94 Publisher, 431 S. Dearborn St.
 Richardson, Hamilton P., A. '84 Machin-Ret

- S. Dearborn St. Richardson, Hamilton P., A. '84 Machin-ery, 80 E. Jackson St. Riley, William G., Nw. '05 Salesman, 36 S. Franklin St., Res. 1326 Albion
- Ritchie, Prescott C., Wis. '11 Automobile, Electric Appliances, 2007 S. Michigan Ave.

- Ave. Roberts, Wesley K., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 10520 Longwood Drive Robinson, Max G., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 6955 Normal Blvd. Rodgers, Charles L., Tec. '04 Engineer, Union Stock Yard & Transit Co. Roe, Clifford G., Mch. '99 Lawyer, 511 City Hall, Res. 5700 Drexel Ave. Romel, Oscar, Mch. '94 Manufacturer, 205 W. Madison St., Res. Magnolia Hotel Hotel
- Roseboom, Alfred B., Mch. '02 Broom, 3544 S. Morgan St., Res. 633 Welling-

3544 S. more ton Ave. Rowlands, Hugh O., Cg. '72 Clergy-man, 2441 Indiana Ave. Rubin, Joseph, Bd. '15 Morgan Park

- Calumet Ave. Schafer, Elmer J., Nw. '07 Secretary, 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Res. 1355 Hood Ave. Schmidt,

- Ave. Schmidt, Stephen N., Mar. '17 Student, Res. 6145 Racine Ave. Schrader, William L., Ill. '14 Manu-facturer's Agent, 734 Monadnock Bldg., Res. 3150 Jackson Blvd. Schule, Hugo A., Tec. '10 543 S. Dear-born St., Res. 1953 Sunnyside Ave. Scott, John C., Nw. '14 Medical Student, Northwestern Univ. Lake & Dearborn Sts., Res. 2514 Prairie Ave. Scott, John D., Ch. '11 Life Insurance Mgr., 11 S. La Salle St., Res. 5923 Magnolia Ave.
- Mgr., 11 S. La Magnolia Ave. Scott, John W., Br. '90 Merchant, Mem. Carson, Pirie, Scott & Co. Scott Robert D., W. R. '72 Clergyman,

- 229 Beetharn PI.
 Searles, George J., Ro. '97 Élergyman, Erie Chapel, 1347 N. Erie St.
 Selleck, John K., Neb. '12 Illuminating Engineer, 235 W. Jackson Blvd.
 Seymour, Leland S., Wis. '16 Fidelity & Casualty Co. of New York, 710 Corn Exchange Bk., Res. 6132 Vernon Ave.
 Shayne, Roy M., Wms. '03 Business, 85 Dearborn St., Res. 105 S. State St.

Shearer, Augustus H., Ru. '99 Librarian.

- Snearer, Augustus H., Ru. '99 Librarian, Newberry Library
 Sheffield, Albert H., Br. '99 Building Construction, State Bldg., With Darling & Eitel, Res. 953 Foster Ave.
 Shive, Stewart S., Le. '04 District Manager, 332 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 423 E. 62d St.
 Shiver, C. 13 Furniture Buri
- rer, 332 S. Michigan Ave., Res. 423
 E. 62d St.
 Shiverick, Arthur, Cn. '13 Furniture Business, Tobey Furniture Co., Res. 1310
 Madison Pk.
 Shumway, John M., Nw. '09 Advertising Dept., 609 S. Michigan Ave.
 Silver, Frank V. C., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 611 Barry Ave.
 Simonds, Marshall G., Wis. '15 Landscape Gardner, 1101 Buena Ave., Res. 929 Montrose Ave.
 Simonds, Ossian C., Mch. '78 Landscape Gardner, 1101 Buena Ave., Res. 929 Montrose Ave.
 Simgoleton, John C., Nw. '95 President, 522 W. Harrison St.
 Singleton, Shelby M., Nw. '91 Lawyer & Secretary, 911 Hartford Bidg.
 Skeele, Edward E., A. '85 Lumber Dealer, Fisher Bidg., Res. 1971 W. 93d St.
 Slade, John J., Nw. '06 Commercial Traveler, 519 Chamber of Commerce Smart, Robert L., 111. '14 Ass't Engineer, 1475 Transportation Bidg., Res. 6042 Wodlawn Ave.
 Smith, Gerald B., Br. '91 Professor, Jonathan St.

- Ave.
- Smith, Gerald B., Br. '91 Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5556 Kenwood Ave.

Ave. Smith, Howard R., Mch. '11 Landscape Gardener, 1101 Buena Ave. Smith, John W., Ch. '10 Architect, 111 W. Monroe St. Smith, LeCount L., Wis. '15 Salesman, Dec 60 S Dechema St.

- Smith, LeCount L., Wis. '15 Salesman, Res. 608 S. Dearborn St.
 Smith, Robert H., Nw. '14 Insurance, c/o N. Y. Life Ins. Co., La Salle & Monroo Sts., Res. 3853 N. Kedvale Ave.
 Smith, Walter J., Nw. '02 Shorthand Re-porter, 1405 Ashland Blk., Res. 2080 Lunt Ave.
 Smoot, Harry F., Nw. '03 Lawyer, 30 N. La Salle St.
 Spake, Lloyd C., Pu. '12 Ass't Editor, 1570 Old Colony Bldg., Res. 5635 Ken-wood Ave.
 Stacey, Alfred E., Jr., Sy. '06 Engineer, 1508 Ft. Dearborn Bldg., Res. 908 La-fayette Parkway

- Stacey, Alfred L., 1508 Ft. Dearbo fayette Parkway
- Stokes, Alfred E., Ch. & Ill. '11 134 S. La Salle St., Res. 6042 Ingleside
- Ave. Stube, Charles E., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 1839 Greenleaf St.
- Strohm, Harry L., Mi. '74 Lawyer, 512 Ft. Dearborn Bldg., Res. 3619 Lake Park Ave. Strong, William G., Cn. '94 Lawyer, 54 W. Randolph St., Res. 824 N. Sheri-
- dan Rd. Strong, William J. H., Hv. '93 Manu-facturer, Box 505 McG. '06 Res.
- Sutheriand, Offin W. D., 200, 50 Active
 4351 Prairie Ave.
 Sutton, Frank H., Ill. '16 Student, Res. 3432 W. Adams St.
 Swain, John D., D. P. '12 Salesman, Peoples Gas Bldg, Res. 6449 University
- Ave.

- Swan, Harry L., Neb. '09 & Ch. '13 Agent, 115 W. Jackson Blvd., Res. 6031 Woodlawn Ave. '13
- Swertiager, George A., A. '97 Res. 4106 Lake Park Ave. Terry, Benjamin S., Cg. '78 Professor, Univ. of Chicago, Res. 5496 East End
- Ave.
- Thompson, Del B., Nw. '94 Farmer, Res. 4001 Greenwood Ave. Thompson, James W., Ru. '92 Professor, Juny. of Chicago, Res. 5427 Greenwood Ave.
- Thompson, William S., W. R. & Wis. '14 Salesman, c/o The Universal Port-land Cement Co., Res. 6132 Vernon Ave.
- Ave. Tilton, John N., Cn. '80 Architect, 226 S. La Salle St. Titus, Harold E., Ch. '15 Marshall Field & Co., Res. 1418 E. 53d St. Titus, Robert V., Ch. '12 Buyer, Mar-shall Field & Co., Res. 1418 E. 53d S.
- St.
- St. Tolman, J. S., Ch. '15 Business, 5750 Woodlawn Ave. Toombs, Frank B., Minn. '15 Wire Manu-facturer, 1123 W. 37th St., Res. 6815 Chappel Ave. Troxell, Emmett C., Ind. '12 Physician, Cook Co. Hospital Turnes, Samuel J., Ill. '10 Advertising & Sales Manager, 214-216 S. Wabash Ave., Res. 641 Waveland Ave. Utley, Frank R., My. '81 Real Estate, 17 N. La Salle St., Res. 1441 Ogden Ave.

- Ave

- 17 N. La Salle St., Res. 1441 Ogden Ave.
 Van Buskirk, James, Ro. '11 1043 Wash-ington Blvd., Res. 5919 Fulton St. Van Doren, Robert N., Cg. '75 Clergy-man & Editor, 4457 Berkeley Ave.
 Van Tuyle, Charles H., Ch. '02 Teacher, Res. 6128 Greenwood Ave.
 VanValkenburg, John L., U. '93 Physi-cian, 1210 Columbus Memorial Bldg., Res. 7 N. Homan Ave.
 Viezens, Harry L., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 6755 Emerald Ave.
 VonHolst, Herman V., Tec. '96 Archi-tect, 72 W. Adams St., Res. 1361 Hyde Park Blvd.
 Wacaser, Franklin E, Ill. '09 Bond Sales-man, 114 West Monroe St., Res. 1426 E. 49th St.
 Wagoner, Edward O., Ill. '06 Insurance, 637 Insurance Exchange, Res. 4258 West Monroe St.
 Waite, Raymond, Wms. '09 Lawyer, 412 S. La Salle St., Res. 1215 Astor St.
 Walker, Iosenb L., Nw '93 Clercyman

- Walker, George A., www. zie SL Walker, Joseph L., Nw. '93 Clergyman, 120 Wabash Ave., Res. 6359 Stewart ''- '01 Real Estate,
- Walrath, William B., Nw. '91 Real Estate, 1500 Title & Trust Bidg. Walsh, Percy H., Nw. '13 Fire Insur-arce, 2037 Insurance Exchange, Res.
- ance, 2037 Insu. 831 Wrightwood Ave.
- Walton, Lewis B., Pa. '12 Architect, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 8 E. Elm St.
- Waterbury, Lester E., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 1443 Belle Plain Ave.
- Webster, John C., McG. Hon. Physician, 104 S. Michigan Blvd.
- Webster, Parker S., Nw. '81 Lawyer, 701 Rector Bldg., Res. 3601 Pine Grove Ave.

- Weddell, John. H., Ch. '05 Publicity Manager, 18 S. Michigan Bldg., Res. 4556 Beacon St. Wells, Summer M., Ch. '12 Physician, 1753 W. Congress St. Wheeler, Chauncey A., Mch. '86 Post Office Clerk, U. S. Post Office Wheeler, Harry L., Cn. '13 Banking, Mercantile Trust Co., Res. 5235 Lex-ington Are.

- ington Ave. White, Harold H., Ill. '18 10312 S. See-ley Ave. White, Leglie G., Nw. '16 Student,
- ley Ave. White, Leslie G., Nw. '16 Student, Chicago Dental College White, William A., Cn. '12 Construction Division City of Chicago, Room 402 City Hall Whitley, Arthur L., Wms. '99 Real Estate, 440 Otis Bldg. Whitton, Richard L., Wis. '92 Vice-Pres., 900 S. Michigan Blvd., Res. 7238 Bond Ave.

- Ave. Wild, John D., Wms. '95 Lawyer, 56 W. Washington St., Res. 1360 E. 52d St.
- Wild, Payson S., Wms. '91 Writer & Farmer, 5533 University Ave. Williams, David I., Nw. '01 Adjuster, 219 W. Adams St., Res. 4655 Magnolia
- Ave. Williams, Elliot C., Nw. '05 Life Insur-ance, 901 Harris Trust Bldg., Res.

- Williams, Lutter ance, 901 Harris Trust Diame, 4625 Malden St.
 Williams, Everett B., Nw. '04 Physician, 4001 Perry St.
 Winston, Edward M., Hv. '84 & Wis. '88 Manufacturing, 1068 People's Gas Bldg., Res. 6011 Harper Ave.
 Wilcox, Hollis B., Br. '05 Metal Stamping, W. W. Wilcox Co., 1735 Armitime, Ave.
 Wilcox, Hollis B., St. '87 Physician & 500 Metal Stamping, W. W. Wilcox Co., 1735 Armiticame Ave. Wilcox, Axon age Ave. Woley, Harry P., Ham. '87 Physician & Surgeon, 39 S. La Salle St., Res. 6509 Minerva Ave. Woley, James D., Ham. '82 Lawyer, 137 La Salle St., Res. 936 Lakeside

- PL. Wright, Francis E., Nw. '17 Commercial Clerk, Chicago Telephone Co., Res. 1218 Lunt Ave., Rogers Pk. Wynekoop, Gilbert H., Nw. '03 Physiciaa & Surgeon, 4500 Sheridan Rd. Young, Frank O., Cn. '76 Real Estate, 79 W. Monroe St.

Chicago Heights

- Eckieldt, John J., Le. '98 Superintendent, Railway Steel Spring Co. Simpson, Ralph W., Pu. '14 Ass't Chemist, 1540 Thorn St.
 - Cicero
- Fuller, Harry P., Cy. '14 Teacher, High School, Austin Bend & 24th St.

Clinton

wood, Clyde G., Ill. '17 Student, 609 E. Johnson St. Alwood,

Crystal Lake

Dean, Harry A., Jr., Nw. '18 Student Danville

- Bremer, Louis J. D. P. '16 Law Student Smalley, Archibald W., Mch. '98 Princi-pal, High School, Res. 115 Franklin St.
- Steube, Leonard F. W., Ill. '03 Architect, 109 The Temple, Res. 1330 W. Wil-liams St.

Decatur.

Caldwell, George A., D. P. '91 Superin-tendent, Decatur Bridge Co., Res. 245 tendent, Decatur Bridge Co., Res. 245 North St. Samuels, Thomas W., Ill. '09 Lawyer, 405 Citizens Title & Trust Bldg., Res. 408 S. Monroe St. Tyler, Ansel A., Lf. '92 Professor, James Milliken Univ.

Wait, Clarence A., Hv. '89 Manager, 940 S. Illinois Ave. Hv. '89 Building

Deering

Dorner, Pierre L., Nw. '09 Chemist, In-ternational Harvester Co.

Dewey

- Johnston, Irving W., Ill. '15 Farmer Divernon
- Johnson, Simeon R., D. P. '95 Physician Dixon
- Larison, Frederic S., Sw. '97 Southern Mgr. Ill. Automobile Fire Ins. Co.
- **Downer's** Grove

Davis, Frank N., My. '96 Post Office In-spector, Res. 73 N. Main St.

Elgin

- lack, Lyman F., A. '08 & Hv. '09 Publishing & Printing, Res. 770 High-Black.
- Jand Ave. ook, George E., Nw. '99 Publisher, David C. Cook Pub. Co., Res. 70 Cook.
- David C. Cook Pub. Co., Res. 70 Chapel St. Tuthill, Samuel C., Mch. '83 Launderer, 109 Division St., Res. 141 N. Porter Ave.

Ellisville

- Cattron, Conrad L., Ill. '13 Farmer El Paso
- Larison, Frederic S., Sw. '97 Proprietor, Grain, Coal & Lumber Bus.

Englewood

Metcalf, Guido C. S., A. '95 6956 Wallace St.

Evanston

- Arnd, Charles, A. '75 Lawyer, Res. Avenue House
 Arnd, Frederick, A. '82 Lawyer, Res. Evanston Golf Club
 Balhatchet, William, Jr., Mch. '11 Contractor, Res. 2445 Hartray Ave.
 Barnum, Walter L., My. '07 Teacher, Township High School, Res. 2019 Ridge Ave. Ave.
- Ave.
 Bosworth, Charles H., Mar. '77 Banker
 Burch, Arthur C., Nw. '15 Vice-President, Res. 618 Colfax St.
 Burch, William A., Nw. '90 Vice-Pres.
 & Gen. Mgr. Res. 624 Colfax St.
 Cady, Henry O., My. '81 & Nw. '83 Clergyman, 2025 Sherman Ave.
 Chambers, Raymond, Nw. '11 Graduate Student, Res. 322 Main St.
 Chritzman, George M., Wis. '14 Sales-man, Res. Delta Upsilon House
 Clark, Homer H., Nw. '12 Insurance, 1828 Diversey Blvd.
 Clement, Willard K., Cy. '84 Adv. Agent, Box 247

- Clement, Willard K., Cy. Box 247 Danforth, William C., Nw. '00 Physician,

- Dawes, Charles G., Mar. '84 Banker, Res. 225 Greenwood Blvd. Dawes, Henry M., Mar. '96 Gas Business, Res. 131 Greenleaf St. Dawes, Rufus C., Mar. '86 Gas Business, 1800 Sheridan Rd. Dawes, William M., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 1800 Sheridan Rd. Doble, George G., Nw. '16 Student, Res. 2212 Ridge Ave. Doble, William B., N. W. '92 Clergyman, 2212 Ridge Ave. Doble, William S., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 2212 Ridge Ave. Ehmen, Emil S., Nw. '10 Salesman, 1233 Judson Ave.

- Judson Ave.

- Ehmen, Emil S., Nw. '10 Salesman, 1233 Judson Ave.
 Fuller, Lucius C., Cn. '97 Advertising, Res. 1734 Asbury Ave.
 Fuller, Lucius C., Cn. '97 Advertising, Res. 1734 Asbury Ave.
 Grant, Joseph T., Nw. '17 Student, Res. 425 Hamilton St.
 Gray, Alexander P., 3d., Pa. St. '12 Con-cert Singer, Sheridan Rd. & Noyes St.
 Hingeley, Joseph B., A. '77 Cor. Secre-tary, Res. 1926 Orrington Ave.
 Holcomb, Myron D., Minn. '06 Civil Engineer, Res. 724 S. Michigan Ave.
 Huxley, Henry M., Hv. '99 Patent Law-yer, Res. 2014 Orrington Ave.
 Jackson, Charles W., Nw. '10 Advertis-ing, Res. 1233 Judson Ave.
 Jones, David H., Mar. '91 Clergyman, 512 Greenwood Blvd.
 Student, Res. 2212 Ridge Ave.
 Krumwiede, Theodore H., Nw. '13 Real Estate, Res. 1233 Judson Ave.
 Locy, William A., Mch. '81 Professor, Northwestern Univ., Res. 1745 Orring-ton Ave. ton Ave.
- Lowe, Elmo C., Ch. '05 Architect McCullough, George S., Nw. '13 Civil Engineer, Res. 2140 Sherman Ave. Marsh, Jesse I., Nw. '11 Salesman, Res. 1233 Judson Ave. Martin, Robert G., Br. '04 Ass't Profes-sor, Northwestern Univ., Res. 1570

- Martin, Robert G., Br. '04 Ass't Professor, Northwestern Univ., Res. 1570 Asbury Ave.
 Moore, Philip W., Tec. '01 Sec'y & Gen. Myr., Res. 1621 Judson Ave.
 Murphy, Foster M., Wis. '15 Rancher, Res. 1121 Oak Ave.
 Nelson, Raymond T., Nw. '15 Inspection Bureau, Res. 2333 Ridge Ave.
 Noble, William H., O. S. '14 Manager, Res. Delta Upsilon House
 Parkes, "William R., Nw. '90 Surgeon, Sheridan Rd. & University Pl.
 Patterson, Graham C., Cn. '04 Advertis-ing, Res. 1622 Raids St.
 Patterson, Graham C., Cn. '00 Adver-tising, Res. 1622 Ridge Ave.
 Perine, William W., Cn. '00 Adver-tising, Res. 1622 Ridge Ave.
 Perine, Willsom H., A. '88 Grain Mer-chant, Res. 1130 Lake Shore Drive Ramsburg, Charles J., Cn. '09 Manager, Res. 1317 Judson Ave.
 Rich, Harry F., Cn. '98 Architect, Res. 2106 Orrington Ave.
 Rich, Harry F., Cn. '94 Publisher, Res. 1830 Hinman Ave.
 Robinson, Edgar S., Tec. '16 Student, Res. 1629 Ridge Ave.
 Ross, Herbert E., Mar. '17 Avenue House Royse, Alvin O., D. P. '92 Journalist, Res. 3827 Gladys Ave.
 Schuett, Walter W., Nw. & Wis. '14 Real Fretare John E. Schuett. Res. 1620 Sher-

- Schuett, Walter W., Nw. & Wis. '14 Real Estate, John E. Schuett, Res. 1620 Sher-man Ave.



- Selleck, John K., Neb. '12 Illuminating Engineer, Res. 1812 Sherman Ave. Shearer, Augustus H., Ru. '99 Librarian Shepard, Leconard G., Cn. '04 Electrical Engineer, Lake & Desplaines St., Res. 1619 Ridge Ave. Sheridan, Joyce T. E., Nw. '18 Student Summons, Parke E., Cn. '81 Lawyer, 1746 Himman Ave. Singleton, John C., Nw. '95 President, Res. 625 Himman Ave. Smoot, Harry E., Nw. '03 Lawyer, Res. 1228 Himman Ave. Stahl, Charles E., Nw. '03 Lawyer, Res. 128 Himman Ave. Stahl, Charles E., Nw. '03 Sales Mgr., 1801 Asbury Ave.
- Lee St. Terry, Arthur G., Nw. '02 Ass't Professor, Northwestern Univ., Res. 1812 Hin-

- Northwestern Univ., Res. 1812 Hin-man Ave. Tilden, Laurence S., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 325 Greenwood Blvd. Tomlinson, George H., Nw. '98 Ass't Cashier & Secretary, State Bank of Evanston, Res. 2046 Sheridan Rd. Tracy, Howard, A. '79 Broker, 1639 Hin-man Ave. Walrath, William B., Nw. '91 Real Estate, Res. 1918 Orrington Ave. Whitley, Arthur L., Wms. '99 Real Estate

- Estate Wright, Merle L., Nw. '14 Instructor, Northwestern Univ., Res. 1923 Orrington Ave.

Findlay

- Burkett, John F., Wms. '00 Lawyer, 216 S. Main St. Vennum, Ernest M., D. P. '11 Banker, First Nat'l Bk. Wright, Newton A., Ill. '15 Farmer

Flat Rock

Ford, Hanby L., Ill. '17

Freeport

Middlekauff, Charles W., Mch. 91 Law-yer, 302 Tarbox Bldg., Res. 39 Lincoln Ave.

Frenchville Davis, Ernest M., Bd. '96 U. S. Custom Office

- Galesburg Dimmitt, Lewis F., D. P. '94 Clergy-man, M. F. Church Drew, William P., Nw. '92 College Pro-fessor, Knox College, Res. 142 Gar-feld action of the state of the st fessor, Knox College, Res. 142 Gar-field Ave. unnison, Binney, Hv. '86 Professor, Lombard College, Res. 1349 E. Knox
- Gunnison, St.
- No., Lester M., Ch. '06 Salesman Wholesale Grocery, Taylor-Mahon Co., Res. 502 N. Broad St. monds, William E., Br. '83 Professor, Linton
- Kes, 502 William E., Br. '83 Professor, Knox College True, Ernest B., Wis. '96 Farmer, R. F. D. 4

Galva Kingdom, Leigh A., Ro. '15 Student

Geneseo

Cook, Fra Wood Frank, Nw. '85 Dry Goods, Cook

,

Gray, Bartlett S., Ill. '04 Lawyer, 1 State St., Res. 202 W. Pearl St. Sweeney, Hart R., Nw. '92 Business 102 1/4

Genoa

Stewart, Charles A., Ill. '08 Live Stock Dealer

Gerlaw Porter, Harry H., Ill. '17 Student

Glencoe

- Cassels, Edwin H., Wis. '95 Lawyer Johnson, Harry C., Wis. '03 Publisher, Res. 437 Adams Ave. Wilcox, Hollis B., Br. '05 Metal Stamp-ing, Res. 93 Crescent Drive
- Golden White, Leslie G., Nw. '16 Student

Greenfield Melvin, Leon R., Ill. '06 Hardware Dealer

Griggsville

Thomas M., Ill. '06 Farmer & Yates, ' Miller

Harristown

Stookey, Marshall C., Ill. '07 Farmer

Harvey

Golding, Robert N. T., Wms. '15 Law Student, Res. 15626 Myrtle Ave. Randall, Winslow H., Nw. '13 Salesman, Res. 45238 Centre Ave. Rundquist, Elmer T., Ill. '18 15025 Main St

SŁ.

Hawthorne

Hitchcock, Carl H., Ch. '06 Western Electric Co.

Herscher

Inkster, Lawrence W., Nw. '19 Student

Highland Park

- Hawker, Clarence L., D. P. '12 Land-scape Gardener & Architect, Res. 406
- Glencove Ave. Lowe, Frank M., Ch. & Mch. '03 Lawyer, Res. 442 S. Sheridan Rd. Williams, Chester S., Wms. '19 Student, Res. Bobolink Knolls

Hinsdale

Charles M., Wis. '17 Res. 53 Freeman, Pine St.

Freeman, Courtney D., Wis. '10 Pub-lishers' Representative, Res. 53 Pine St.

SL. Johnson, Marshall C., Wis. '15 Salesman, Res. 213 Park Ave. Thompson, Del B., Nw. '94 Farmer, Natoma Farm

Thompson, Del Natoma Farm

Homewood

Bright, Orville T., Jr., Ill. '12 Ass't County Supt. of Schools Scupham, Edward J., Ill. '18 Student

Hubbard Woods

- Rodgera, Charles L., Tec. '04 Engineer, Res. 240 Green Bay Rd. Scott, John W., Br. '90 Merchant Smith, Howard R., Mch. '11 Landscape Gardener, Res. 993 Green Bay Rd.

Hume

Foster, Thomas D., Ind. '15 Teacher

Illiopolis

Demmitt, Charles R., Ill. '07 Baseball Player

Jacksonville Boyd, William A., D. P. '89 Clergyman Worthington, Thomas, Jr., Cn. '73 Law-yer, 1-3 Morrison Blk., Res. 840 Grove St.

Jerseyville

Gledhill, Henry R., Hv. '91 Physician

Joliet

Bates, Elbert E., Wis. '10 Manufacturer, Bates Machine Co., Res. 500 S. Eastern Ave.

Jacobs, Charles D., W. R. '82 Clergy-man, 104-2d Ave.

Kemp

Hayes, Glenn H., Ind. '18 Student

Kenilworth

Carpenter, Allen H., W. R. '98 Educator, The College School Cresap, Mark W., Nw. '98 Wholesale Clothing

Green, James A., Neb. '06 Consulting Engineer Tinsman, Robert H., Nw. '19 Student

Kewanee

Anson, Emerit M., Nw. '17 Student, 523 Pleasant St. Bannister, John H., Ill. '18 Student, 519

S. Tremont St. Brown, Harlow B., Wis. '14 Managing Editor, Star-Courier, Res. 902 Elmwood

Ave.

Ave. Gamble, Donald T., Ill. '14 Farmer, R. R. 2 Hodge, Emerit W., Ill. '12 Farmer, Res. 611 S. Chestnut St. Kirley, John T., Ill. '06 Merchant, 212 W. 2d St. Lowe, Leo H., Nw. '96 Editor, Star Courier Bldg., Res. 314 S. Tremont St.

Smith, Orlo D., Nw. '12 Manufacturing, Boss Mfg. Co., Res. 730 S. Chestnut St.

Washburn, Raymond A., Ill. '18 Student, Res. 522 E. Prospect St.

La Grange

Clark, Allison F., Nw. '88 Clergyman, 106 S. Madison Ave. Clarke, Benjamin F., Minn. '92 Teacher, Lyons Township H. S., Res. 220 S. Madison Ave.

Gaylord, Raymond E., I. S. '18 Student, Res. 339 S. Madison Ave. Grenell, Burt B., Cg. '96 General Manager & Treasurer, Res. 123 N. Waiola Ave. Hitchcock, Carl H., Ch. '06 Res. 515 N. Cathering Ave.

Catherine Ave. Kemman, Herbert F., Ill. '12 Baseball Player & Farmer, Res. 329 N. 5th

Ave.

Ave. Lewis, Archibald H., W. R. '94 Book-keeper, Res. 444 S. Stone Ave. Nichols, George L. Nw. '19 Student, Res. 409-6th Ave. Nichols, Samuel F., A. '87 Manufacturer, Res. 409-6th Ave.

•

Pooley, Robert H., Nw. '82 Clergyman, 106 S. Madison Ave. Tilton, John N., Cn. '80 Architect, Res. 123 S. Kensington Ave. Vial, Nathaniel S., Ill. '15 Teacher, 404

S. 5th Ave.

Lake Forest

Clapp, John M., A. '90 Professor, Lake Forest College Fales, David, Br. '60 Lawyer

La Salle

McCormack, Joseph H., Ill. '16 Res. 1359

8th St. McCormack, Thomas H., Ill. '18 Student, Res. 1359 8th St.

Lewiston

Isted, Harry F., Mi. '09 Druggist, Isted Drug Co.

Lexington Lawrence, William H., Ill. '11 Farmer, R. F. D. 1 Wright, Eugene F., My. '70 Editor,. Journal

Libertyville

Martin, Frederick H., Wis. '96 Physician & Surgeon Taylor, Lloyd J., Nw. '17 Student

Litchfield

Blackwelder, Fred C., D. P. '97 Physi-cian, 603 N. Monroe St. Rose, Perley J., D. P. '00 Clergyman, 703 N. Vanburen St.

Lombard

Beach, George R., Jr., Ch. '05 Real Estate Loans Oleson, Wrisley B., Ch. '18 Student

Lovington

Drake, Jacob R., Wis. '15 Banking, Hard-ware Bk.

Wacaser, Emery E., Ill. '13 & Wis. '14 Teacher

Marengo

Miller, Charles C., U. '53 Bee-keeper Marshall

Booth, Fenton W., D. P., '92 Lawyer Brown, Russell W., Ill. '15 Accountant Claypool, Charles G., Nw. '15 Real Estate & Insurance Davidson, Joe M., Ill. '19 Student, Res. 214 N. 5th St.

Mason City

Mathers, Vertus B., Ill. '09 Farmer

Mattoon

Tavenner, Fred, Ind. '19 Medical Student, Res. 2413 Shelby Ave.

Maywood

Pickard, Rawson J., Wis. '03 Physician Melvin

Ichl, Edwin A., Nw. '11 Banker, Cashier, Ichl & Sons Inkster, Charles A., Nw. '14 Grain Dealer



Millersburg

Thornton, Henry L., I. S. '10 Agricul-turist, G. E. Thornton & Son

Minnetka

Greeley, Sidney F., Hv. '15 Advertising, Res. 655 Maple Ave.

Moline

- Moline Bergert, Henry A., Ill. '06 416-11th St. Huntoon, Harry A., Ill. '05 Manager Tractor Dept., With Moline Plow Co., Res. 825-5th Ave. Larson, Nels A., Ill. '03 Lawyer & Banker, Res. 1339 15 ½ St. Lundahl, Arvid L., Ill. '03 Merchant, Res. 12th Ave. & 12th St. Schacht, John H., Ill. '03 Architect, Res. 1819-14th St. Vernon, Horace G., Sw. '91 Insurance, Kerns & Vernon, 404 People's Bk Bldg., Res. 812 17th St.

Monmouth

Grier, Leslie A., Cal. '13 General Con-tractor

Monticello

Bumstead, Charles M., Pa. '98 Physician, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 462 S. Charter ŠŁ.

Mooseheart

Johnson, Marshall C., Wis. '15 Salesman

- Morgan Park Atchison, Wilbur F., Nw. '84 Clergyman, 10717 Wood St. Bronson, Frank M., Br. '84 Teacher, Morgan Park Academy

Morrison

Woods, Louis O., Wms. '98 Retail Auto-mobile Business, 120 E. Main St., Res. 506 E. Main St.

Neponset

• Mills, Charles L., Mar. '88 Clergyman, 1st Congregational Church

New Lenox

Way, Willis E., Nw. '93 Clergyman

Normal

- Felmley, David, Mch. '81 President, State Normal Univ., Res. 207 N. School St.
- Pelmley, John B., Ill. '18 Student, Res. 207 N. School St.
 Madden, Irwin A., Ill. '11 Head of Agri-cultural Dept., c/o Normal Univ.

Oak Park

Oak Park Albright, Henry F., Jr., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 501 N. Oak Pk. Ave. Ames, Waldo B., A. & Ill. '17 Student, Res. 331 W. Harvey Ave. Baldwin, Norman L., A. '11 Insurance, Res. 341 Pleasant St. Caldwell, Louis G., A. '13 Law Student, Res. 130 So. East Ave. Conant, William C., Mch. '93 Mechanical Engineer, 108 East Ave. Coyne, Daniel J., Jr., Ch. & A. '09 Commission Merchant, Res. 225 S. Humphrey Ave.

- Dall, Melville R., Ch. '14 Real Estate, Res. 321 S. Elmwood Ave.
 Firman, Royal, A. '14 Boots & Shoes, Res. 202 North Kenilworth Ave.
 Flitcraft, Roland B., Sw. '99 Associate Editor, Life Insurance Courant, Flit-craft's Life Insurance Works, 613 Maple Ave., Res. 609 Maple Ave.
 French, William H., Cn. '73 Type Founder, Res. 221 S. East Ave.
 McGay, Walter H., A. '14 Res. 416 N. Harvey Ave.

- McGay, Walter H., A. 14 Res. 416 N. Harvey Ave.
 Marshall, Edwin K., Mch. '17 Student, 806 Fair Oaks Ave.
 Morin, Herbert R., D. P. '13 Chemist, Res. 321 N. Grove Ave.
 Mott, Arthur D., Mch. '90 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 159 N. Elmwood Ave.
 Mott, Arthur D., Jr., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 159 N. Elmwood Ave.
 Mott, Arthur D., Jr., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 159 N. Elmwood Ave.
 Pope, Eugene M., Cy. & Cg. '82 News-paper Man, Res. 1155 S. Austin Ave.
 Redding, Herbert E., Ch. '14 Insurance Adjuster, Res. 400 North Blvd.
 Ridings, Edward J., Nw. '97 Clergyman, Res. 1039 Home Ave.
 Ritchie, Prescoit C., Wis. '11 Automobile, Electric Appliances, Res. 2108 S. East Ave. Ave.
- Ave., Sullivan, Ralph C., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 412 S. Grove Ave. Taylor, Daniel P., My. '96 Educational Work, 175 N. Grove Ave. Walker, George A., Wis. '91 344 Forest Ave.
- Ave. Wanzer, James M., Ill. '16 Student, 355
- S. East Ave.

Olney

Carson, Harold P., Nw. '17 Student

Onarga

Egley, George W., Nw. '03 Garage

Osco Neville, 'Robert, Jr., Nw. '16

Ottawa

Eldredge, Edgar, Br. & Hv. '89 Judge, Circuit Court, Res. 625 Division St.

Palatine

Holmes, Daniel J., Nw. '95 Auditor Slade, John J., Nw. '06 Commercial Traveler

Pana

Clarke, Edgar W., Wms. '48 Clergyman Simpson, Frank, Ill. '08 Farmer, R. F. D. 4, Christian Co.

Paris

- Allen, Ira W., Wms. '84 Clergyman, 223 Chestnut St. Paxton, John S., W. J. '60 Farmer, 615 Tenbrock St.

Pekin

- Allen, William H., Ro. '65 Physician Aydelott, John C., Ru. '91 Grain Mer-chant, 100 St. Mary St., Res. 339 Buena Vista Ave. Conover, Walton T., Pa. '15 Manager, 347 Court St., Res. 500 Elizabeth St.

Peoria

Belsley, Benjamin R., Ind. '13 711 Main St., Res. 113 N. Maplewood Ave.

Chaffee, Dudley C., Tec. '94 Architect, 204 S. Genwood St., Res. 202 Mel-bourne Ave. Corrigan, Edward, Ill. '06 Sales Manager, c/o American Milling Co., Res. 121 Babese D

c/o Americ Rebecca Pl.

- Gill, Julius O., Ill. '15 Merchant, 805 Main St., Res. 219 Missouri Ave. Harman, John J., Ill. '02 Mechanical Engineer, Harmon Eng. Co., Res. 808
- Main St., Res. 219 Missouri reve.
 Harman, John J., Ill. '02 Mechanical Engineer, Harmon Eng. Co., Res. 808
 Windom St.
 Henry, Edward U., Cn. '95 Lawyer, 1005 Central Bk. Bldg., Res. 803 Perry Ave.
 Hewitt, Herbert E., Tec. '94 Architect, 321 Main St., Res. 727 Moss Ave.
 Hill, Chauncey S., Ill. '14 Landscape Architect, 220 Central Bk. Bldg.
 McLaughlin, Eugene D., Nw. '17 Student, 115 N. Perry Ave.
 Otto, Benjamin, Ro. '87 Cleryman, Res.
 115 Crescent Ave., Owen, Llewellyn, Wis. '97 Superintendent, 316 S. Jefferson Ave., Res. 138 High St.

Pesotum Bundy, Herman W., Ill. '06 Physician

Petersburg

Grosboll, Herman, Nw. '07 Smoot, Harold L., Nw. '09 Banking

Plainfield Evans, Walter A., Nw. '82 Farmer

Polo

Joiner, Alvin, Jr., St. '05 Farmer, Joiner Bros. Joiner, Charles H., St. '03 Farmer, Joiner

Bros.

Pontiac

Franks, Paul R., Nw. '12 Teacher, High School, Res. 632 E. Washington St.

Quincy

Baker, William H., Wms. '94 Physician, 523 Hampshire St. Cook, Louis P., Ill. '07 Electrical Engi-

Wells, Clarence A., Nw. '95 Physician, Musselman Bldg., Res. 315 N. 24th St. Wells, James R., Tec. '95 Mortgage Banker, 3 Wells Bldg., Res. 1825 Jersey St.

Ravinia

Brown, Oliver S., Wms. '89 Manufac-turer, Res. Box 73

River Forest

Bruce, Charles A., Ch. '06 Manufacturer, Res. 271 Lake St. Swift, George H., Nw. '09 Physician

Riverside

Cady, Martin E. Mv. '69 Clergyman Rump, Guy H., Ill. '04 Supt. Swift, Polemus H., Nw. '81 Clergyman, Riverside M. E. Church

Robinson Steele, Theron B., O. S. '14 Kewanee Oil & Gas Co., Res. 306 N. Cross St.

Rochelle

Landon, William P., U. '86 Lawyer, 305 Lincoln Way, Res. 514 Lincoln Way

Rockford

Abbott, James P., Br. '74 Clergyman Ford, Munson H., Ro. '83 Insurance, 1020 Crosby St. Hunter, David, Jr., Ill. '11 Farmer

- Hunter, David, Jr., Ill. '11 Farmer Mershon, Harry G., Nw. '12 Graduate Student, Res. 507 Oak St.
 Mills, Thornton A., Tu. & Cal. '03 Clergy-man, Church of the Christian Union Thomas, Harry A., Ill. '18 Student, Res. 1251 Garrison Ave.
 Thomas, Raymond R., Iff. '12 Profes-sional Baseball Player, Res. 1251 Gar-rison Ave.
 Winters, Frank J., Neb. '10 Director, City Schools, Res. 1835 Harlem Ave.
 Wolfe, John H. L., I. S. '12 Chemist & Cadet Engineer, S. Avon St., Res. 544 N. Court St.

N. Court St.

Rock Island

- Canterbury, Lewis B., A. '99 815-43d St.

- St. Grier, Leslie A., Cal. '13 General Contrac-tor. 414 Safety Bldg. Hamilton, Thomas A., Ch. '04 Manager, Branch House, Swift & Co. Kuehlcke, Otto, Ill. '04 Civil Engineer, U. S. Govt. Engineers Larson, Nels A., Ill. '03 Lawyer & Banker
- Banker
- Liitt, Leon B., Ill. '10 Civil Engineer, 720-21st St. Schacht, John H., Ill. '03 Architect, Safety
- Bldg. Frank G., Jr., Nw. '11 Ladies Young, Frank G., Jr., Nw. '11 Ladies Ready-to-wear, 1704-2d Ave., Res. 830-

Round Lake

Stanford, George E. Cn. '92 Insurance Sadorus

Chambers, Ralph E. Ill. '07 Farmer

Sandwich

Clancy, Donald R., Nw. '15 Clancy, James F., Nw. '93 Clergyman . Lewis, James M., D. P. '86 Clergyman

Savanna

Greison, Hans P., Ill. '16 First Nat'l Bk.

Sheffield

Howard, Wallace L., Ill. '03 Lumber & Implements

Sheldon

Disosway, Charles W. Ill. '14 Farmer Sheridan

Bowen, Ai P. Ill. '06 Farmer

South Holland

Gouwens, Estey W., Ill. '17 Student Gouwens, Willis E., Ch. '17 Student, Res. '17 Student 120 158th St.

Sparta

- Gordon, James K., Ch. '14 Student Spava
- Buxton, William A., Cy. & Br. '82 Clergyman

Springfield

Graham, James J., Ill. '05 Lawyer, Res. 216 S. 5th St. Ide, Francis P., Cn. '92 Manufacturer, Res. 826 S. 4th St.

Sterling

Hendricks, Lester B., Ill. '09 Merchant 120 W. 3d St., Res. 703 4th Ave.

Sullivan Harsh, Harry J., Ill. '16 Real Estate & Insurance, c/o Harsh & Son

Tampico

Eyles, William J. Cg. '90 Clergyman Taylorville

Forrester, James H. Pa. '95 Lawyer

Thorton

Webb, James, Ch. '17 Insurance Actuary

Tolono

Armstrong, Frank L., Mi. '18 Student

Tower Hill

Weber, Frederick G., Ill. '19 Student

Tuscola

Austin, James R. D. P. '16 Express Agent

Urbana

- Cady, Gilbert H., Nw. '05 Geologist, Illinois State Geological Survey Creek, Herbert LeS., D. P. '99 Associate Professor, Res. 501 W. High St. Davidson, Blaine T., Nw. '16 Law Student, Univ. of Illinois, Res. 609 S.
- Davidson, Blaine I., Nw. 10 Law Student, Univ. of Illinois, Res. 609 S. Buscy Ave. Goldman, Marcus S., Mi. '16 Graduate, Univ. of Illinois Hayes, Edward B., Ill. '18 Professor, Univ. of Illinois, Res. 915 W. Nevada
- Ŝt.

St. Hayes, Edward C, Ill. '12 Professor, Res. 915 Nevada St. Mason, Arthur H., Ill. '16 Student, Res. 408 W. Illinois St. Olewine, James H. Pa. St. '15 Assistant, Univ. of Illinois Trelease, Sidney B., Ill. '17 Student, Res. 1004 S. Lincoln Ave. Trelease, William, Cn. '80 Botanist, Res. 1004 S. Lincoln Ave. Wells, Newton A. Sy. '77 Professor, Res. 803 W. Oregon St.

Alquina

Lines, Emery E., Ind. '15 Teacher

Anderson

- Conrad, Ernest M., D. P. '95 Physician, 2124 Meridian St. McIlyar, Glen M., Mar. '12 Central Indiana Gas Co.

Attica

Crigler, Thomas B., Pu. '06 Retail Druggist

Aurora

Bachman, John J., Pu. '16 Student

Warsau

Van Pappelendam, Walter C., Ill. '13 Farming & Real Estate

Washburn

Moschel, John E., Nw. '14 Grain Dealer, Moschel & Robbins

Waterman

Taylor, Clifford C., D. P. '14 Supt. of Schools

Waukegan

- King, Charles H., Nw. '96 Lawyer, 225 Washington St. Patterson, Amer C., Nw. '17 Cost Dept., Cyclone Fence Co., Res. 318 Cory Ave. Warren, Henry B., Cn. '11 Res. 502 Sheridan Rd. Whitney, Fred B., Wms. '97 International Lawyer, Res. 414 Julian St.

Wheaton

Duner, Sven, Ill. '15 Farmer Lewis, Thomas D., Ill. '16 Salesman

Wilmette

Gates, Leslie F., Lf. '97 Broker, Res. 723 8th St. Howard, Arthur H., Hv. '98 Salesman, Res. 1055 Wilmette Ave. King, Karl D., Nw. '99 Manager, Res. 914 Greenwood Ave. Perry, Leslie L., Tu. '96 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 1127 Greenwood Ave. Rice, Kingsley L., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 518 Central Ave. Singleton, Shelby M. Nw. '91 Lawyer &

- 518 Central Ave. Singleton, Shelby M., Nw. '91 Lawyer & Secretary, Res. 522 Hill St. Wheeler, Chauncy A., Mch. '86 Post Office Clerk, Res. 265 Wood Court Young, Frank O., Cn. '76 Real Estate, Res. 1232 Elmwood Ave.

Winnetka

- Winnetza Byron, Charles L., Wis. '02 Patent Law-yer, Res. 9260 Oak St. Curran, John M., Ham. '92 Lawyer Norton, William J., Cn. '02 Consulting Engineer, Res. 278 Ridge Ave. Weinstock, Allen T., Mar. '12 Banker, M. K. Meyers Bk., Res. 860 Pine St. Weinstock, Earl L., Mar. '08 Manager, 823 Spruce St., Res. 850 Pine St.

Yorkville

McOwan, Walter B., Nw. '85 Electrician

Olcott, Jordan T., Pu. '17 Student

INDIANA

Parks, Joevert, Pu. '16 Res. Willmington Pike, R. R. 4 Smith, Harry J., Pu. '19 Student, Res. 155 Manchester St. Stier, Donald K., Pu. '18 Student Ulbrich, Arlie J., Ind. '16 Physician

Bedford

Chastain, Claude L., D. P. '17 Business, Ingals Stone Co., Res. 714 N. "Q" St.

Bell Union

Hurst, Arthur, Ind. '16 Law Student

Ben Davis

McCain, Perry A., D. P. '14 Teacher Metz, J. J., D. P. '15 Foreman

Bloomfield

Letsinger, Reed A., D. P. '04 Lawyer Parsons, Robert F., D. P. '06 Merchant

Bloomingdale Hanner, James O., D. P. '17

Bloomington

^{(Beeler, William D., Ind. '17 Student, Res. 508 E. 4th St. (Hurst, Arthur, Ind. '16 Law Student, 318 S. Henderson St. Tavenner, Fred, Ind. '19 Medical Student}

Weatherly, Ulysses G., Cg. '90 Professor, Indiana Univ., Res. 527 F. 3d St. Williams, Bernard F., D. P. '05 Druggist

Bluffton

Deam, Charles C., D. P. '89 Druggist McKay, Oscar R., Cg. '87 Clergyman, 309 S. Main St. McKay, Ralph L., Cg. '16 & Pu. '18 Student, Res. 309 S. Main St.

Bourbon

Ailes, Millard E., D. P. '19 Student

Brazil

Byers, John, Ind. '16 Student

Keller, Charles P., D. P. '96 Superintend-ent, Public Schools Reagan, Walter F., D. P. '10 Teacher, High School

Broad . Ripple

Hill, Earl B., D. P. '09 R. R. 8, Box 96

Brook

Burton, Everett T., Ind. '17 Automobile Foreman

Brookston

Erickson, Morris H., Pu. '15 Farmer

Brookville

Mills, Ancil D., Sy. '88 Farming, R. R. 2

Brownstown

, Cobb, Alexander D., Pu. '11 Agricultural Adviser, Box 236

Brown's Valley

McLoed, Le Roy O., D. P. '15 Farmer .

Cartersburg Trotter, Clarence E., Pur. '12

Chalmers

Raub, Clyde W., D. P. '10 Banker, Bk. of Chalmers

Cicero

Dewey, Roy R., D. P. '11 Farmer Kreag, John M., D. P. '04

Clermont

Howard, Samuel G., D. P. '17 Student

Cloverdale

Moser, Joyce, D. P. '17 Student Sandy, Phillip A., D. P. '06 Farmer Sandy, Ralph A., D. P. '06 Farmer

Colfax

Smith, Alfred D., Pu. '19 Student Smith, Harvey W., Pu. '09 Engineer Smith, Vassie E., Pu. '15 Student, R. R. 2

Columbia City

Logan, Hugo, W. R. '84 Locomotive Engineer

Ċolumbus

Essex, Don S., Ind. '17 Student McCullough, Charles B., D. P. '15 Student

Connersville

Hinchman, Clarence P., Ind. '16 A cal Student Lines, Emery E., Ind. '15 Teacher Starr, Edgar M., Ind. '17 Student Clarence P., Ind. '16 Medi-

Converse

Windle, Lawrence P., Ind. '18 Student

Covington

Schwin, George P., D. P. '03 Journalist & Postmaster, ""The Covington Friend"

Crawfordsville

Kremers, Roland, E., Wis. '15 Instructor, Wabash College, Res. Y. M. C. A. Stanforth, David W., D. P. '18 Student

Crete

Middleton, Harold M., D. P. '19 Student

Crown Point Broughton, Henry P., Cn. '90 Electrical Engineer, Interstate Public Service Co.

Culver

Eisenhard, George B., W. R. '93 Teacher, Culver Military Academy Given, Robert I., Cg. '18 Teacher, Culver Military Academy Porter, Ernest R., D. P. '17 Druggist

Cynthiana

McReynolds, Olin L., Ind. '15 Supt. of Schools Turman, Claude K., Ind. '18 Student

Danville

Wear, George H., Ind. '17 Student, R. R. 1

Dayton

Bartley, Edward R., Ind. '17 Reporter Troxell, Emmett C., Ind. '12 Physician

Decatur

Keller, Lester E., D. P. '16 Teacher, Decatur High School Myers, William J., W. J. '66 Contractor & Insurance, 234 N. 5th St.

Delphi

Julien, Floyd R. F. D. 2 J., Nw. '12 Farmer,

Dugger

Hathaway, Russell G., Ind. '18 Student

Digitized by Google

(340

Dunkirk

Heller, Nelson L., Ind. '09 Physician'

East Chicago

right, Frank R., Cg. '13 Chemist, Grasselli Chemical Co. Wright,

Elkhart

- Minturn, Herbert A., Pu. '14 Chief En-gineer, Sun Motor Car Co., Res. 621 W. Lexington Ave. Ogilvie, Andrew U., Bd. '94 Clergyman, Third St. Congregational Church, Res. 1017 W. Lexington Ave. Shafer, Ralph H., D. P. '17 Student

Elwood

Davis, Fred W., D. P. '00 Teacher, Public Schools, 714 S. "A" St. Smith, Cecil E., D. P. '06 Bond Salesman

Evansville

- Blount, Walter E., Cn. '05 Lawyer, Fruit Grower & Officer, Blount Plow Works, Res. Washington Terrace Haussermann, Oscar W., Hv. '12 Student', Res. 916 Washington Ave. Ruddell, Noel C., Ind. '17 Student, Res. 116 Bayard Park Ave,

Falmouth

Smelser, Herman W., Ind. '16 Physician

Ft. Harrison

Helm, Carl C., D. P. '18 c/o First Reg't. Indiana National Guard

Fortville

Dugan, Harry V. Ind. '17 Student Grisell, Edward R., Ind. '10 Insurance Agent, John Hancock Life Ins. Co. 1

Fort Wayne Beaver, Melvin M., Mch. '16 Ft. Wayne Lumber Co., 2047 Broadway, Res. 2015 Benedurate

- Lumber Co. 2007, prosurer, Broadway Dryer, Charles R., Ham. '71 Teacher & Author, Res. Oak Knoll Duncan, Lee W., Pu. '05 Electrical Engi-neer, Ft. Wayne Electric Wks., Res. 1121 Dayton Ave. Ford, Hanley L., Ill. '17 D. M. Sears Bioble Co.

- Ford, Hanley L., Ill. '17 D. M. Sears Pickle Co.
 Harrod, Byrd H., Ill. '17 Student, Res. 2141 Hanna St.
 Logue, Hollis L., D. P. '18 Student, Res. 324 W. Williams St.
 Overdeer, Harley L., D. P. '01 Clergy-man, Simpson M. E. Church
 Price, Marriott, Sw. '03 Engineer Dept. of Public Parks, City Hall, Res. 438 Arcadia Court
 Rapp, Frederic J., Pu. '10 Electrical En-gineer Ft. Wayne Electric Wks., Res. 3814 Fairfield Aye.
 Stephens, Russell S., D. P. '18 Student

Frankfort

- Freas, Horace D., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 752 N. Main St. Norris, Max H., Pu. '18 Spencer, Clarence D., D. P. '15 Manager, Spencer's 5 & 10c Store, Res. 1051 E. Clinton St.

Franklin

Crowell, Melvin E., Ro. '79 Teacher Merrill, Howland C., Cg. '90 Professor, Franklin College 17

Gary

Clearwater, Ivan C., D. P. '13 Cost Ac-countant, Illinois Steel Co., Res. Y. M.

C. A. Hughes, George B., D. P. '12 American Bridge Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. Walton, Frederick E., Sy. '93 Clergyman

Gas City

Heal, Philip W., Nw. '18 Student)

Gaston .

Sharp, Ozora T. D. P. '92 Farmer

Goshen

Arnold, Herbert F., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 620 S. 8th St. Leidner, Leslie L., Pu. '15 Ass't Decora-tor, Leidner & Hascall, Res. 424 S.

sth St. eck, Samuel A., Pu. '14 Res. 416 E.

Peck,

Lincoln Ave. Vallette, Vincent J., Ch. '14 & Wis. '15 Student, Res. 416 E. Washington St. Warner, J. C., Ind. '19 Student, R. R. 8

Grandview

Shake, Clarence A., D. P. '10 Clergyman

Great Bend Fudge, James H., D. P. '04 Ass't Mana-ger, M. Born, Dry Goods Store, Res. 1618 O'Dell St.

Greencastle

Herron, Goodsell W., D. P. '17 Student Hughes, Harry F., D. P. '10 Teacher, High School

High School Hughes, James P., D. P. '98 Lawyer & Judge of Circuit Court McGaughey, Walter M., D. P. '97 Physi-cian & Surgeon, N. Y. Central Lines Sayers, Samuel C., D. P. '03 Merchant Sudranski, Charles, D. P. '02 Physicia Tilden, Francis C., D. P. '97 Professor & Librarian, De Pauw Univ. Wann, Harry, D. P. '18 Student

Greenfield

Hardin, Roger H., D. P. '11 Farmer

Greensburg

Jarrard, Earl H., D. P. '17 Student Taylor, Herbert C., D. P. '02 Clerk

Hammond

Hammond Gromann, Ralph S. Wis. '03 Advertising Mgr., Frank S. Betz Co., Res. 6 War-ren St. Peterman, Roy L., Pa. '09 Supt., North-ern Indian Gas & Electric Co., Res. 31 Warren St. Shenk, Arthur B., Nw. '13 Civil Engineer, Federal Cement Tile Co. Wright, Frank R., Cg. '13 Chemist, Res. 117 Webb St.

Э

Hartford City

Penland, Harry O., D. P. '09

۰.

i

Hobart

Johnson, John D., Wa. '14 Mining Engineer

Hope

Aspy, John A., Ind. '15 Medical Student, Res. 155 W. Jackson St.

Hymera

Nead, Wendell H., Pu. '17 Drug Business

Indiana Harbor

Ivey, Homer P., D. P. '02 Clergyman Osman, Harold C., Ill. '13 Metallurgist, c/o American Steel Foundries

Indianapolis

- Indianapolis Alford, Frank L., D. P. '09 Auditor, Levy Bros. & U. S. Bank Note Co., Res. 1112 Central Ave. Allerdice, David W., Mch. '10 Buyer, Ind. Abattoir Co., Res. 1224 Park Ave. Aspy, John A., Ind. '15 Medical Student, 106 N. Senate Ave. Aubrey, E. G., D. P. '12 Mail Carrier Balch, John W., Wis. '09 Civil Engineer, Dunn McCarthy Co. Bartlett, George M., A. '01 Mechanical Engineer, c/o Diamond Chain & Mfg. Co., Res. 2609 N. Delaware St. Bartlet, Edgard R., Ind. '17 Reporter, Times Bldg. Bash, Bahlon E., Ind. '14 Judge of Pro-bate Court, County Court House, Res. 50 Campbell Ave.

- Berns, John E., Pu. '14 Citizens Gas Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. Birge, Edward B., Br. '91 Director of Music in Public Schools, Res. 1914 N.

- Music in Public Schools, Kes. 1914 A. Pennsylvania St. Blakely, Earl H., D. P. '01 Manager, Blakely Granite Co., Res. 2615½ N. Illinois St. Boyd, Alan W., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 1540 Park Ave. Broomell, Arthur W., Sw. '06 Chemist, Food Research Laboratory, 25 Jackson Pl P1
- Carson, Ralph G., Ch. '18 Res. 1254 Olive St.
- aniels, Theodore W., Bd. '13 Chemist, Electrical Steel Co. of Indiana, Speed-Daniels,
- way City Davis, Edgar L., D. P. '97 136 E. Market St., Res. 2263 N. Delaware St.
- ouglas, Francis W., Br. '68 Insurance, 924 Hume Mauser Bldg., Res. 71 The Blacherne, North Madison St. ouglas, Theodore W., Mi. '18 Student, Douglas,
- Douglas, Theodor 1819 Broadway
- Eaglesfield, James T., Mch. '80 Lumber, 2050 Northwestern Ave., Res. 3319 N. Meridian St.
- Meridian St. Forsyth, Ralph K., Ind. '08 Secretary, Indiana Automobile Ass'n, Res. Hotel Severin, Rm. 124 Gray, Harold, Ind. '16 Chemist, Eli-Tilly Drug Co., Res. 1030 Leonard St.
- Greene, Edward M., Hv. '96 Professor, Butler College, Res. 330 S. Emerson Ave.
- Greeson, Everett M., Pu. '07 Dept. Mgr., Sanborn Electric Co., Res. 149 W. 20th

- Hancock, William R., Mch. '14 Adjuster, 1203-6 Fletcher Trust Bldg., Res. 417 19th St.
- E, 19th St. Hinchman, Clarence P., Ind. '16 Medical Student, 1204 Ashland Ave. Horne, William McH., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 1835 U. Pa. St. Hughes, Robert T., Mch. '10 Lawyer, 1107 Fletcher Trust Bldg., Res. 3 The Hartward St.
- Hartwell
- Hartwell Johnson, Warren C., Br. '10 Teacher, Brooks School for Boys, 1545 Central Ave., Res. 1932 Talbot Ave. Johnston, Edward E., Ind. '16 Physician, Methodist Hospital Loss A Luis C. Dr. '18 Boot Events

- Methodist Hospital Jose, Alvin G., Pu. '18 Real Estate, Res. 1170 Reid Pl. Jose, Herbert O., Mch. '14 President, 51 Virginia Ave., Res. 116 E. 25th St. Jose, Victor R., Jr., Mch. '10 Lawyer, 202 2d Trust Co. Bldg., Res. 1820 Orange St. Leible, Arthur B., Ind. '15 Student, Res. 1832 N. Delaware St. Lett, Everett, Ind. '13 Business, Sales Dept., 10 E. Market St., Res. Y. M. C. A. Dept., 10 E. C. A. Lewis, Philip C., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 3066 N. Meridian St. Little, James B., D. P. '99 Lawyer, 609-12 Law Bldg., Res. 1810 Park Ave. Ludlow, Ross S., D. P. '88 Supt., Union Traction Co., Traction Bldg. McCain, Perry A., D. P. '14 Teacher, R. F. D. 2 Mackey, Colonel G., Ind. '15 Physician, Ciaw Hospital Y Pr. '18 Student,

- R. F. D. 2 Mackey, Colonel G., Ind. '15 Physician, City Hospital Mayer, William H., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 826 Union St. Metz, J. J., D. P. '15 Foreman, Sanitary Can Co. Miller, William H. H., Ham. '61 Lawyer & Statesman, Res. 1217 N. Delaware St.

- St. Minton, Ralph C., D. P. '15 Student, Res. 2621 Ashland Ave. Parkin, Donald W., D. P. '16 Y. M. C. A., Res. 2916 Rader St. Peck, Samuel A., Pu. '14 Chief Des-patcher, Diamond Chain & Mfg. Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. Pope, Spencer G., Ind. '18 Student, 2123 N. Penn, St.

- Res. 1. T. Spencer G., Ind. '18 Student, N. Penn. St. Raub, Edward B., D. P. '94 Lawyer, Board of Trade Bldg., Res. 2855 N. Pennsylvania St. Raub, Joseph R., D. P. '97 Secretary, Board Trade Bldg., Res. 2911 N. Penn.
- Richards, Charles W., D. P. '99 Lawyer, 429 Merchants Bk. Bldg., Res. 3935
- 429 Merchants DR. Diug., Nuc. 535 Graceland Ave. Robertson, Ray W., D. P. '17 Robertson Coal Co., Res. 3325 N. Jersev St. Robertson, John F., D. P. '89 Physician, 2313 E. Michigan St., Res. 65 N. Ritter St.
- Ritter St. Rodabaugh, Jesse L., Mi. '09 Stocks & Bonds. 205-17 Indiana Pythian Bidg., Res. 3053 Park Ave. Ross. Erle F., Pu. '17 Student, Res. 2241 N. Delaware St. Ryan, Joseph J., Ind. '18 Student, Res. 2123 N. Pa. St. Segure Acchus D. P. '12 Insurance 311.

- Sawyer, Arthur, D. P. '12 Insurance, 311-312 Board of Trade Bldg., Res. Y. M. C. A.
- Schmidt, Oscar, Pa. '00 Real Estate & Investment Securities, 942 Lenicke An-nex, Res. 1422 Broadway

342



- Schmollinger, Albert E., Ind. '09 Lawyer, Odd Fellow Bldg. Sluss, Edward E., D. P. '91 Lawyer, 700 Fletcher Savings & Trust Bldg.

- 700 Fletcher Savings & Trust Bidg., Res. 2854 Central Ave. Sluss, John W., D. P. '90 Physician, 217 Newton Claypool Bldg., Res. 2265 N. Meridian St. Smelser, Herman W., Ind. '16 Physician, St. Vincent Hospital Smith, Frank M., D. P. '91 Secretary, 1053 Lemcke Annex, Res. 2336 N. Dela-ware St. ware St.
- ware St. Strong, Lee E., D. P. '09 Physician, 930 W. 31st St. Trotter, Clarence E., Pu. '12 Special Apprentice, C. C. & St. L. R. R., Res. 720 N. New Jersey St. Ulbrich, Arlie J., Ind. '16 Physician, Robert W. Long Hospital Vonnegut, Kurt, Tec. '08 Architect, 610 Indiana Trust Bldg., Res. 1334 Central Ave.
- Ave.
- Wagner, Herbert T., St. '07 Physician, 1002 Odd Fellows Bldg., Res. 2357 N. Talbott St. Walker, Russell P., D. P. '12 Y. M. C. A.
- Secretary atson, Edward C., D. P. '06 Teacher, Shortridge High School, Res. 2219 N. Alabama St. Watson,

- Alabama St. Weir, Horace McC., Pu. '17 Student, Res. 2142 Ashland Ave: Wilson, Arthur R., U. '13 Salesman, 521 E. 23d St. Wishard, William N., Jr., Wms. '19 Student, 2025 N. Delaware St. Witt, Walter G., Cg. '14 Grain Broker, 616 Board of Trade, Res. 946 N. Me-ridian St. ridian St.

Irvington

Minton, Ralph C., D. P. '15 Student, Butler College

Jamestown

Tucker, Lee, D. P. '05 Farmer

Jeffersonville

Andrews, Francis E., Mar. '74 Teacher Richards, Lewis E., D. P. '02 Teacher, Public Schools

Kentland

Kirkpatrick, William S., Ill. '14 Electrical Contractor

Knightsville

Northway, Raymond H., D. P. '17 Student

Kokomo

- Conner, Joseph W., W. R. '02 Business Layton, Clyde E., Pu. '04 Engineer & Con-tractor, Kokomo Sanitary Milk Co., Res. Sweeny Flat Myers, Lewis G., D. P. '18 Student Rayburn, Henry A., D. P. '96 Book-layton
- keeper
- mpson, Ralph W., Pu. '14 Assi Chemist, Res.. 306 E. Walnut St. '14 Assistant Simpson,

Kramer

Little, Edward O., D. P. '01 Physician

La Crosse Cook, Warren F., D. P. '19 Student

Lafayette

- Larayette Cunningham, Edward A., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 1307 Howell St. Field, Thomas W., D. P. '94 Lawyer, 1301 Howell St. McKay, Ralph L., Cg. '16 & Pu. '18 Student, Purdue Univ. Pults, Cecil C., Mi. '16 Student, Purdue Univ.

Laporte

- Fox, Herbert W., Mch. '92 Manufacturer & Banker, 410 Fox St., Res. 1503
- & Banker, 410 FOX SL, RES. 1503 Indiana Ave. Kramer, Joseph M., Mch. '87 Wholesale Grocer, Kramer & Son, Inc. Lonn, Julius M., Pu. '15 Production En-gineer, Great Western Mfg. Co., Rel. I303 Michigan Ave. Richter, John C., Mch. '87 Lawyet, Richter & Lidden, Res. 1104 Monrot St.
- St.
- Roberts, Archie B., Pu. '13 Farmer R. F. D. 5

Larwill

Keisling, George W., D. P. '96 Clergymar

Lebanon

- Moore, Byron J., Cg. '16 Surveyor, County Surveyor Boone Co. Smith, Zerah C., D. P. '95 Farmer, R. F. D. 3

Linton

- Berns, William J., Pu. '18 Student, R. F. D. 4 Landis, Gerald W., Ind. '18 Student

Lizton

Tucker, Carl A., D. P. '07 Farmer

Logansport

Beall, Kenneth E., Pu. '19 Student, Res 2230 North St.

Lynn

Isenbarger, Russell G., D. P. '17 Student Macv

Taylor, Merrel H., D. P. '04 Physician Madison

Leland, Simeon E., Jr., D. P. '18 Student Williams, Robert E., D. P. '15 Student

Marion

- Bollman, Fred K., Nw. '15 Lyceum Representative, Res. 708 S. Adams St. Fowler, Volney B., D. P. '19 Student, Res. 803 S. Gallatin St. Gemmill, Willard B., D. P. '98 Lawyer & State Senator, 515-518 Glass Blk. Helm, Carl C., D. P. '18 McCloy, James H., Ind. '17 Bookkeeper, Res. 2308 S. Washington St. Miller, Leslie, D. P. '16 Student

Martinsville

Sandy, William J., D. P. '97 Physician, 231 E. Morgan St.

Michigan City

Sutherland, Orrin W. D., McG. '06 Lincoln, Leonard & Co.

Millersburg

Funk, Forest J., Pu. '14 Assistant

Mishawaka

Stocker, Samuel C., Cn. '10 Engineer, Dodge Mig. Co., Res. 501 Edgewater Dr.

Monticello

Gray, Giles W., D. P. '14 Teacher, High School, Res. 516 Broadway N. Johnson, Leonard H., Pu. '15 Student

Shenk, Arthur B., Nw. '13 Civil Engineer

Morgantown

Hamilton, James M., D. P. '93

Mt. Vernon

Haas, Oscar C., D. P. '96 Clergyman, 432 Main St.

Muncie

- Muncie Bowers, William O., D. P. '90 Teacher, 203 N. High St. Hanna, Lyman E., W. R., '72 Clergyman, 406 Univ. Ave. Lewellen, Wendell G., D. P. '18 Student Life, Frank M., D. P. '96 Dean, Muncie Normal Inst. Maynard, Robert P., Mar. '13 Gas Busi-ness, Central Indiana Gas Co. Meredith, John F., D. P. '87 Lawyer, Spilker Blk., Res. 102½ N. Walnut St. Robbins, William D., Li. '90 Civil Engi-neer. neer
- Thornburg, William A., D. P. '93 Mana-ger, 1901 E. Jackson St., Res. 652 N. Elm St.
- Turner, Harry S., Pu. '17 Student, 418 Univ. St.

New Albany

Day, Joseph J., Ch. '18 Student Rowe, Benjamin F., D. P. '96 Wholesale Grocer, 128 W. Main St., Res. 519 F. Main St.

Newburgh

Purdue, Samuel, D. P. '17 Student

Newcastle

Brown, Clarence M., Ind. '09 Lawyer, Ogborn Bldg., Res. 915 W. Ind. Ave.

New Lebanon

McNaughton, John S., D. P. '12

New Market

Wolf, Jonathan P., D. P. '99 Physician

North Salem

Durham, Thomas G., D. P. '08 Farmer

Oakland City Jean, Ralph N., D. P. '19 Poultry Mer-chant, C. W. Jean Co.

Pennville

Caylor, Harold D., Ind. '17 Medical Student Chandler, Earl C., D. P. '19 Student Davis, Chester A., Ind. '14 Lawyer Flahie, Claude L., D. P. '19 Student

Foster, Thomas D., Ind. '15 Teacher Gray, Harry P., Ind. '17 Student

Peru

Guild, Thomas M., D. P. '85 Clergyman Smith, Charles H., D. P. '02 Clergyman, M. E. Church

Plainfield

Williams, Thomas F., D. P. '07 Clergyman

Plymouth

Smelser, Chase D., Pu. '11 Civil Engineer

Portland

Hiatt, Edgar R. Ind. '16 Physician, Res. Bimel Blk.

Princeton

Boren, Herschell T., D. P. '16 Student Cushman, Robert A., D. P. '00 Physician & Surgeon, 116 S. Main St., Res. 627 N. Main St.

Raub

Shonkwiler, Fred A., Ind. '16 Student

Rensselaer

Murray, Gerald E., Wis. '18 Student, 211 Iroquois Ave. Rose, William E., Pu. '19 Student

Richmond

Kichmond
Harlan, Denver C., Ind. '09 Lawyer, Colonial Bldg.
Lewis, Walter O., Ind. '12 Lawyer, Colonial Bldg., Res. 222 W. Main St.
Sullivan, Hassal T., Ind. '13 City Editor, The Palladium, Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg.
Whisnand, Roy A., D. P. '10 Teacher, High School, Res. Main St.

Rochester

Mackey, Colonel G., Ind. '15 Physician

Rockport

Montgomery, Robert, Ind. '17 Student Shake, Edwin F., D. P. '14 Clergyman

Rosedale

Hanner, James O., D. P. '17

Rossville

Conrad, Joseph H., Ind. '16 Teacher

Rushville

McDaniel, Leon C., Pu. '11 Farmer, R. D. 6 R. D.

Seymore

Hendershot, Wilfred G., Ind. '15 Teacher

Sheridan Miller, John D., Ind. '17 Student

South Bend

South Bend Eastman, Arthur A., Wis. '16 Student Edwards, Walter J., Pu. '16 South Bend Creamery Co., Res. Box 334, Y. M. C. A. Geyer, Russel W., Ind. '14 Lawyer, Clare & Geyer, Res. 301-2 J. M. S. Bldg. Ginz, Carl W., Wis. '17 Bank Clerk, American Trust Co.

- Hubbard, Arthur L., Mch. '94 Lawyer, 810 J. M. S. Bldg., Res. 603 W. Wash-
- 810 J. M. S. Bldg., Res. 603 W. wasnington Ave.
 Lang, Robert P., Ind. '13 Credit Mgr., South Bend Wholesale Grocery Co., Res. 1203 S. Main St.
 McDonald, Robert P., Wis. '18 Student, 338 W. La Salle Ave.
 Pyle, Dan, D. P. '00 Lawyer, 721 J. M. S. Bldg., Res. 728 Leland Ave.
 Schurtz, John G., Mch. '81 Production Engineer, Res. 203 S. Lafayette St.
 Slick, William A., D. P. '01 Lawyer, Union Trust Bldg., Res. 114 Marquette Ave.

- Windle, Owen B., Ind. '08 201-2-3 Citizens Bk. Bldg., Res. 317 N. Scott St. Wiser, Guy B., Cn. '17 Student, 2019 Mishawaka Ave.

Southport

Stevenson, Robert L., Pu. '10 R. F. D. 28

Spencer

Hendershot, Frank C., Ind. '16 Student Hendershot, Wilfred G., Ind. '15 Teacher

Spiceland Evans, Alton H., D. P. '92 Merchant

Sullivan

Poynter, Saint P., D. P. '97 Journalist, Sullivan "Times" Thompson, Russell H., Ill. '17 Student, 413 W. Washington St. West, Benjamin A., Ind. '18 Student

Swayzee Mark, Raymond W., Pu. '13 Proprietor, Mark Hardware Co.

Syracuse Bowser, Harold J., Ind. '17 Student Bowser, Herschel P., Ind. '18 Student

Terre Haute

Ewing, Thomas N., D. P. '97 Clergyman, Pastor, Centenary M. E. Church Richmond, Louis O., W. R. '97 Clergy-

man

Thomas, Raymond R., Ill. '12 Professional Baseball Player, c/o Terre Haute Base-ball Team

Lloyd K., Pu. '17 Student, 1639 Whelan,

S. 16th St. Williams, Charles E., Hv. '99 Clergyman, Res. 1233 S. 10th St.

Thorntown Smith, Alfred D., Pu. '19 Student

Upland Ballinger, Charles A., Ind. '11 School Supt.

Valparaiso Brown, Jay R., N. Y. Chautauqua Supply Co. '07 Salesman,

Walkerton

Smith, Lorin E. Main St.

Superintendent

Calvert.

Barnhart, Virgil F., Ind. '17 Student

Wadesville

Harry H., D. P. '13 School

Vincennes

Foreman, John W., D. P. '01 Principal, High School Wabash Elliott, Joseph L., D. P. '15 Farmer Seawright, Arthur D., Pu. '11 Proprietor, Seawright Pharmacy, Res. 456 West Hill St. nith, Lorin W., Pu. '17 Student, 86

Washington

Cochrane, John, Ind. '15 Student Hameraly, Leslie F., Ind. '19 Student, Res. 211 S. Meridian St. Wallace, Russell S., Ind. '16 Student, Res. 1503 Bedford Ave. Yenne, Harlan S., Ind. '16 Student, 202 E. Flora St. Yenne, Harlan E. Flora St.

Waynetown

Remley, Walter B., Ill. '19 Student

West Lafayette

Gobble, Carl F., I. S. '11 Ass't Professor, Purdue Univ., Res. 223 Waldron St. Mattson, Donald F., Wis. '15 Dairyman, Purdue Exp. Sta., Res. 212 Waldrun St.

Williamsport

.Gregory, John R., D. P. '02 County Surveyor & Engineer

Winamac

Diggs, Dudley P., Pu. '19 Student Diggs, Vernal A., Pu. '13

Winchester

Mikesell, Ernest E., Mar. '19 Student, 411 S. Meridian St.

Winona Lake

Brown, Andrew C., W. R. '75 Church Efficiency Expert Stroup, John M., W. R. '14 Teacher, Winona College

Worthington

East, Charles M., Pu. ¹⁵ Gravel Business, Elliston Gravel Co. Jean, Charles A., D. P. ¹⁵ Wholesale Merchant

Zionsville

Crane, Albert B., D. P. '94 Farmer

IOWA

Ames

Brown, Percy E., I. S. '06 Professor, Iowa State College, Res. 603 North-

western Ave. Buchanan, John H., I. S. '11 Ass't Professor, Iowa State College, Res. 728-

- 6th St. oth St. Buchanan, Robert E., I. S. '04 Dean of Science, Iowa State College, Res. 503 Welch Ave. Corson, George E., I. S. '15 Professor, Iowa State College

Jones, William E., I. S. '12 Civil Engi-neer, Iowa State Highway Commission, Res. 603 Northwestern Ave. Kildee, Henry H., I. S. '08 Professor, Iowa State College, Res. 2319 Knapp

- St.

- St. Paine, Frank D., I. S. '09 Ass't Professor, Iowa State College, Res. 828-8th St. Pew, William H., O. S. '05 Professor, Iowa State College Salt, Charles F., O. S. '14 Teacher, Agriculture Dept, Iowa State Univ. Simmonds, Marshall G., Wis. '15 Supts. Office, Iowa State Col. Truax, Thomas R., I. S. '12 Ass't Pro-fessor, Iowa State College, Res. 125 Campus Ave.

- Campus Ave. Wagner, Herbert W., I. S. '10 Electrical Engineer, Iowa State Engineering Ex-periment Sta., Res. 703 Carroll Ave.

Beaman Evans William T., I. S. '17 Student

Bettendorf Hinrichsen, George C., Ill. '10 Mechanical Engineer

Burlington

- Baldwin, Roger A., Cn. '08 Ass't Cashier, Iowa Sav'gs Bk., Res. 501 N. 6th St.
- St. Chittenden, Abram B., Cn. '08 Wholesale Furniture, Chittenden & Eastman Co., Res. Bittersweet Pl. Osborne, Naboth, Sy. '97 Clergyman, 521 Court St.

Carlisle Greves, James I., W. R. '78 School Supt.

Cedar Falls Simmons, Clayton B., Cg. '04 Professor, 2321 Iowa St.

Cedar Rapids

Bromwell, Vincent G., I. S. '18 Student, Res. 1010 S. 1st St., W. Brownson, Edwin J., Cg. '75 Clergyman, 512 F. Lack Court Harned, Harry F., Sy. '98 Clergyman, Res. 1712 Grand Ave.

Charles City

Hansen, Leslie M., Pa. '13 Chemical Engineer, Hart Pail Co.

Clarinda

Stephens, Homer S., Neb. '08 Lawyer, Stipe & Stephens, Res. 111 S. 17th St.

Clinton

- Evans, Harold S., I. S. '19 Student, Res. 507 4th Ave. Howes, Edward S., I. S. '17 Student, Res. 612 5th Ave. John, Edward T., I. S. '16 Student, Res. 411 7th Ave.
- Kube, Llewellyn, I. S. Res. Harrison St., Rd. '14 Salesman,

Columbus Junction

- Pickett, Joseph K., W. R. '54 Teacher
- Corydon Davis, Ernest F., I. S. '08 Creamery Manager

Council Bluffs

ox, Frederick E., Tec. '93 Architect, Baldwin Blk., Res. 524 Clarke Ave. Cox.

Creston

Davenport, Kenneth H., Nw. '04 Lawyer

Davenport

- Davenport Davison, Lorrenzo P., Cg. '83 Major U. S. A., Cor. 2d & Bradley Sts., Res. 629 E. 8th St. Grilk, Charles, Hv. '98 Lawyer, 201 Put-nam Bidg. Hinrichsen, Fred A., Ill. '13 Salesman, 1930 Hill St. Ingwersen, Max, I. S. '19 Student, Res. 1341 South St. Kerrigan, Francis R., I. S. 16 Student, Res. 708 W. 17th St. Kuchlche, Otto, Ill. '04 Civil Engineer, 306 W. 3d St. Lafferty, Horbert R., Cn. '11 Manufac-turer, Red Jacket Mig. Co., Res. 38 Oak Lane
- Lafferty, Horbert R., Cn. '11 Manutac-turer, Red Jacket Míg. Co., Res. 38 Oak Lane Mitten, Raymond F., I. S. '17 Commercial Photographer, Victor Animatograph Co., Res. 125 Dennison Ave. Rose, Samuel G., Neb. '10 Manufacturer, The Victor Anamatagraph Co. Wells, Ben, I. S. '18 Student, Res. 1716 Park Ave. Wells, Leon J., I. S. '13 Draftsman, 1716 Park Ave. Wiese, Raymond J., I. S. '16 Student, Res. 112 Park Lane

Delmar

MacCullough, Russel H., Lf. '95 Clergyman

Denison

VanNess, Walter C., W. R. '83 Teacher

Des Moines

- Gaynor, Lee R, Pa. '18 Student, Res. 1622 6th Ave. Nelson, Oswald F., Ch. '10 Ass't to Bus. Mgr., Wallace's Farmer, Res. 1445

- Mgr., Wallace's Farmer, Res. 1445 Capitol Ave. Penn, Albert, Ill. '09 Salesman, c/o Gen. Electric Co., Res. 671-38th St. Plumb, Ralph H., Pa. '02 Jeweler, Plumb Jewelry Store, Res. 718-18th St. Sayre, Edward A., I. S. '06 7th & Mul-berry Sts., Res. 1530-22d St. Sayre, Herbert A., I. S. '07 Engineer, 7th & Mulberry Sts., Res. 1811 College Ave.
- Ave.

- Ave. Ave. Shaw, Don B., I. S. '12 Attorney, 505 Crocker Bldg., Res. 626-39th St. Tenney, Glen I., Ch. '18 Student, Res. 1373 24th St. Wallace, James W., Pa. '18 Student, 57th & John Lynde Rd. Watson, Arthur T., Cy. '91 Teacher, 1304 West 10th St. Weirick, Ray F., I. S. '09 Architect, 701 C. N. B. Bldg., Res. 1503 W. 28th St. Wilcox, Sheldon E., Cg. '77 Clergyman, S. & L. Bldg., Res. 1428 W. 9th St.

Dubuque

- Atchison, Hugh D., Nw. '87 Clergyman, 1141 Main St. Harris, James H., Mch. '91 School Super-intendent, Res. 550 W. 3d St.



McLean, Robert N., Ham. '06 Professor, Dubuque German College & Seminary, Res. 63 Auburn Ave.

Eagle Grove

Cowan, Harley C., I. S. '11 Agriculturist Cowan, Lynn H., I. S. '14 Agriculturist, R. F. D. 2 Paine, John H., I. S. '18 Student, Res. 221 S. Lincoln Ave. Quint, J. H., I. S. '17 Student

Eldora

Follett, Ebert F., I. S. '15 Agriculturist Merrick, Charles I., I. S. '16 Student

Eldridge

Calderwood, Errett B., I. S. '14 Agriculturist

Epworth

Annett, Thomas H., Nw. '14 Director of Dept. of Music, Epworth Seminary

Fairfield

Lamson, John B., I. S. '11 Agriculturist Wheeler, Louis E., I. S. '17 Student

Fontanelle

Welch, Ferdolpho O., Cy. '95 Merchant

Fort Dodge

Pierce, Allin H., Sw. '19 Student, Res. 1701 3d Ave., W.

Fort Madison

Schall, Elias F., Mch. '85 School & Library, Iowa State Penitentiary, Res. 918-3d St.

Gilmore City

Beers, Francis E., Wes. '54 Farmer

Greene

Pfautz, Forrest J., I. S. '13 Insurance, Merchant Nat'l Bk.

Grinnell

Blakely, Adoniram J., U. '59 Farmer & Stock Raiser Rusk, William J., Tor. '95 Professor, Grinnell College, Res. 1415 Park St. Swisher, Leslie A., I. S. '13 Salesman, Easy Fit Mfg. Co., Res. 1233 Main St.

Guthrie Center

Guthrie Center ruax, Charles W., I. S. '17 Deput Auditor, Guthrie Co. Truax,

Harlan

Dacken, Victor R., Neb. '16 Student Walter, Frank H., Neb. '12 Hetzel Music House

Humeston

McCulloch Milan E., I. S. '05 Agriculturist

Iowa City

- Karslake, William J., Lf. '91 Ass't Pro-fessor, Univ. of Iowa Potter, Franklin H., Cg. '92 Teacher, State Univ. of Iowa Wilcox, Elmer A., Br. '91 Professor, 201 Law Bldg., Univ. of Iowa

Wilcox, William C., Ro. '88 Teacher, Iowa State Univ.

Kellerton

Chandler, Clayton W., Nw. '14 Farmer

Keokuk

Jessup, Albert H., Sy. '78 Life Insur-ance, 1105 Bk. St. Meister, Charles J., I. S. '18 Student, Res. 1227 Concert St. Peters, Victor B., I. S. '17 Student Prouty, Earl D., I. S. '10 Agriculturist, R. F. D. 1

Lake City

Chambers, Arnette B., I. S. '12 Auto-mobile Business

Logan

Gaines, Alfred W., Neb. '03 Retail Autos & Implements

Maquoketa

Phillips, Howard, I. S. '08 Agriculturist

Marshalltown

Balch, John W., Wis. '09 Civil Engineer Kibbey, Richards C., Hv. '04 Farmer Ordway, Alonzo B., Wis. '09 Civil En-gineer, Res. 609 West State St.

Mason City

Glass, Remley J., W. R. '09 Lawyer, Glass & Glass, Res. 218.4th St., N. E. Keerl, Harry D., Wis. '04 Engineer MacAllister, William K., Ch. '16 Bank Clerk, First National Bk.

Modale

Huff, Clyde L., Neb. '03 Civil Engineer

Moulton

Post, Paul, Ch. '10 Banker

Mt. Ayr

Scott, Walter K., D. P. '02 Ass't Cashier, Iowa State Bk.

Mt. Vernon

Busenbark, Paul R., I. S. '17 Student, Res. 209 6th Ave. Knight, Nicholas, Sy. '82 Professor, Cor-nell College

Muscatine

Reuling, Ralph E., I. S. '14 424 Mulberry Ave.

Osage Penney, Maurice D., Nw. '17 Student

. Ottumwa

Bonnifield, William B., Nw. '94 President, First Nat'l Bk., Res. 121 N. Jefferson

St. Dunning, Walter L., D. P. '02 Dentist Jeffers, Edward M., Cg. '87 Clergyman, 107 S. Ward St.

Panora

Tucker, Frank T., I. S. '18 Student Tucker, Fred R., I. S. '16

Pella Severn, Herman H., Cg. '96 Plover Watts, Charles E., Ch. '11 Banker, Plover Savings Bk.

Primghar

Kerrigan, John C., I. S. '12 Civil Engi-neer, O'Brien Co.

Red Oak Forsbeck, Carl D I. S. '08 Civil Engi-neer, Montgomery Co. Taylor, Walter N., I. S. '14 Agriculturist

Sac City

Lee, La Vern, I. S. '11 Travelling Salesman

Truax, Earle R., I. S. '15 Veterinarian

Salmon City

Stoops, Philip D., A. '78 Missionary

Sheldon

Logan, Millard F., A. '75 c/o Sheldon Light & Power Co.

Sioux City Brown, Harold L., Br. '07 Physician, 604-605 Security Bk. Bidg., Res. 909 9th St. Dott, Richard M., Mch. '84 Lawyer, 207 Dott-Swan Bidg., Res. 1607 James St. Graham, Charles I., Nw. '17 Student, Res. 823 18th St.

823 1845 St. Merrill, Wallace T., Nw. '12 Teacher, Sioux City High School, Res. 411-20th St.

Springdale Mather, William J., Ch. '18 Student

Tama

McKeen, Jesse A., I. S. '09 McKeen-Roach Motor Supply Co. Malin, Donald F., I. S. '18 Student

- Union

Mason, Clair G., I. S. '16 Mason, Wallace S., I. S. '17 Student

Washington

Critz, Paul F., I. S. '16 Student, 714 W. Main St.

Waterloo

Davies, Daniel D., Mar. '84 Immigration Inspector

- Inspector Estel, Edward S., I. S. '10 Dairy Expert, Iowa State Dairy Ass'n, Res. 1142 Bertch Ave. Maynard, Hiram H., Mar. '18 Student, Res. 828 W. 4th St.
- Maynard, Horace, Mar. '12 425 Commer-cial St., Res. 828 W. 4th St.

Waukon

- Beddow, Wayne E., Nw. '15 Banker, Citizen's State Bk.
 - Waverly
- Hall, William T., Neb. '10 Dry Goods Merchant

Webster City

Henderson, Oliver J., Minn. '02 Lawyer

Winterset

Zeller, Elias R., Mi. '71 Farmer (retired)

KANSAS

Arkansas City

Barnhart, Austin F., W. R. '91 Business Woodward, Edwin C., N. Y. '99 Civil Engineer

Centralia

Everett, John E., Ham. '88 Clergyman

El Dorado

Bates, Wésley E., Cg. '73 Clergyman (retired)

Emporia

Matthews, Robert J., W. R. '72 Clergyman

Fort Leavenworth

Barton, Frank A., Cn. '91 Officer U. S. Army

Girard

Morrison, Alfred H., Lf. '01 Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Res. 108 Walnut St.

Hutchinson

Kain, Maurice I. L., Ru. '06 Clergyman

Independence

Cameron, John B., Mar. '78 Clergyman Mitchell, Mark D., A. '94 Oil Producer

- Iola Betts, Karl S., Nw. & Mch. '14 Teacher, 501 East St.
- Jewel City Hull, Watt E., D. P. '90 Farmer

Kansas City

- Armstrong, Albert M., Sy. '07 Grain, 35 Ewing St., Res. 2625 Garfield St. Noerr, Moses, A. '55 Clergyman (retired), 910 Armstrong Ave. Worthington, John G., Cn. '75 Lawyer (retired), Hotel Maltby

Kingsley Lewis, James M., Jr., U. '74 Editor & Publisher, Kansas Graphic

Lawrence

Lawrence Dykstra, Clarence A., Ch. '07 Political Science Dept., Univ. of Kansas Goldsmith, Goldwin, Co. '96 Architect & Professor, 309 Marvin Hall, K. U. Holzinger, Karl J., Minn. '15 Instructor, Kansas Univ., Res. 808 Missouri St. Willis, George W., Ham. '80 Lawyer

Manhattan Brink, Clark M., Ro. '79 Teacher, Res. 9 Park Rd.

Moran Smith, Ralph E., D. P. '11 Merchant, H. B. Smith & Sons

Digitized by Google

Neodesha

Metcalf, Edward A., Mar. '12 Private Sec'y, Standard Oil Co.

Oswego

Riker, James M., N. Y. '76 Fruit Grower

Peabody

Clark, Cassius M., Ro. & A. '84 Lawyer Plains

Broady, George A., Cg. '89 Physician

Rossville

Ward, Walter T., Nw. '11 Clergyman

Sabetha

Miller, Forrest J., Neb. '15 Student

Salina

Keye, Leighton S., Nw. '13 Real Estate, Salina Realty Co., Res. 141 S. 7th St.

Sparks, Thomas A.; Co. '12 Clergyman

Sedgwick

Kanavel, Thomas M., Nw. '05

Tonganoxie

Shafer, Theodore, Ru. '79 Clergyman

Topeka

Bailey, Charles C., My. '98 In General

KENTUCKY

Ashland

Means Ellison C. Mar. '85 Means Harold, Mar. '85 Retired, 221 E. Curtis Ave. Putnam, Louis R., Mar. '85 Manufac-turer, Ashland Steel Co., Res. 421 W. Bath Ave. Russell, John, Mar. '85 Banker, Ashland Nat'l Bk.

Berea

Dean, Benjamin A., A. '62 Clergyman (retired), 545 Lincoln Hall Felton, George H., Br. '69 Teacher & Physician (retired)

Covington

Covington Dohrmann, William F., Cn. '18 Student, Res. 6th & Garrard Sts. Sluss, Homer O., W. R. '95 Teacher, 1938 Scott St. Werner, Wilbur S., Mi. '18 Student, Res. 1534 Banklick St. Wineland, James L., Mi. '13 Teacher, Res. 225 Sterret Ave.

Danville

Fales, Jonathan C., Cy. '58 College Pro-fessor & Librarian, Central College of Kentucky, Res. 141 5th St.

Earlington

Alford, Newell G., Sw. '09 Ass't Chief Engineer, St. Bernard Mining Co.

Georgetown

Henry, Bertram C., Hv. '86 Professor, Georgetown College

Offices, A. T. & S. F. Ry. Co., Res. 714 Tyler St. Glendenning, John S., W. J. '68 Clergy-man, 1310 N. Quincy St. Sheldon, Charles M., Br. '83 Clergyman, Supt., 1263 West St. Tulien, Ture S., Pu. '15 Special Appren-tice, A. T. & S. F. R. R., Res. 216 Fillmore St. Wheeler, Bennett R., Br. '78 Lawyer, Mem. Wheeler & Switzer, Columbian Bldg, Res. 1027 Van Buren St.

Walton McConnell, William T., W. J. '70 Clergyman

- Wichita Howe, Abdallah H., Mi. '77 Physician, 1034 N. Lawrence Ave. Hurd, Roger S., Mch. '13 Flour Milling, Red Star Milling & Elevator Co., Res. 215 Fountain Ave. Menke, Orval H., O. S. '12 Division Engineer, Mo. & Kans. Tel. Co., Res. 1237 N. St. Francis St. Somerville, Jay W., Sy. '90 Clergyman, M. E. Church, Res. 220 W. 13th St.

Winfield Dunlevy, Robert B., Wis. '93 Professor, S. W. Kansas College, Res. 302 College St. Fink, Ellis, N. Y. '03 Lawyer, Judge of Probate, Donley Bldg., Res. 1612 Loomis St.

Greenville

Keith, John C., Cy. '84

Hopkinsville

Savage, Daniel F., A. '57 Apiarist, R. F. D. 2, Box 29

Lebanon

McMillen, Ernest M., Mar. '78 Clergy-man & Farmer

Louisville

Budd, Burkitt C., Pa. '09 Business (min-ing), Diamond Coal & Coke Co., Res. Willard Hotel

Doherty, Paul D., Mch. '15 Lawyer, Lincoln Bk. Bldg., Res. 1358 1st St.

- Lincoln Bk. Bidg., Kes. 1358 1st St. Gaylord, Paul P., A. '99 Sales Manager, 119 S. 4th St. Gifford, Ralph C., Pa. '13 Real Estate, 237 S. 5th St., Res. 604 Weissinger Gaulbert Apts. Grubbs, Samuel B., Mch. '93 Physician, Res. U. S. Marine Hospital Landrum, William W., Br. '72 Clergyman, 1328 South 1st St. Newhall, Arthur S., Mch. '13 Lawyer, 207 Louisville 'Trust Bldg., Res. 1626 Birchwood Ave.

- Zoff Ville Trust Bidg., Kes. 1626
 Birchwood Ave.
 Tafel, Robert E., Pu. '15 236 W. Jefferson St., Res. 1804 Tyler Parkway
 Wymond, Marc L., Pu. '15 Ass't Traffic Mgr., Chess & Wymond Co., Res. 2036
 Park Pl.

McKee

Messler, Isaac, Ru. '93 Clergyman

Pewee Valley

Gaylord, Paul P., A. '99 Sales Mgr.



Prestonsburg McVay, William P., Mch. '98 Coal & Timber

Visalia Harris, Howard R., W. R. '18 Student

Baton Rouge West, Isaac S., Jr., Cn. '07 Live Stock

Bogalusa

Townsend, George A., Br. '08 Lumber Business, With Great Southern Lumber Co., Res. "Pine Tree Inn"

Franklin

Lafayette Arnold, Mervin V., Sy. '13 Supt. of Con-struction, U. S. Government, Res. 200 Roosevelt Ave.

Lockport Rump, Charles A., Ill. '06 Civil Engineer, c/o Delta Farms Co.

Crowley Lovell, Enos T., Mch. '07 Farmer

Kramer, Wilbur H., Le. '92 Banker

Berwick Kramer, Wilbur H., Le. Vice-Pres. Bk. of Berwick

LOUISIANA

'92 Banker,

New Orleans

- Aldrich, Morton A., Hv. '95 Professor & Dean of the College of Commerce & Business Administration, Gibson Hall, Tulane Univ.
- Judolph George C., Ro. '14 Salesman, 314-5 Whitney Central Bldg. Maxwell, Leon R., Tu. '04 Professor, Newcomb College, Tulane Univ., Res.
- Newcomb Concess, Autom Concess, 1637 Octavia St. Stevens, William H. S., Cy. '06 Teacher, Tulane Univ. Wilkes, Frederick C. D., McG. '04 Mana-ger, 817 Union St., Res. 1302 Constantinople St.

Shreveport

- Curtis, Austin G., Mar. '85 General Mana-ger, Southwestern Gas & Electric Co., Res. P. O. Box 1106 Geologist, Commercial Bk. Bldg., Res. 412 Stoner Ave. Taylor, Winfield C., Ill. '09 Purchasing Agent, c/o Standard Oil Co., Res. 659 Wall St.

MAINE

Ashland

Towne, Albert A., Cy. '04 Proprietor, Ashland Garage

Auburn

Cunningham, Charles H., Bd. '06 Physi-cian, Res. 66 Goff St. Libby, John E., Tu. '11 Journalist, Res. 83 Hampshire St. Paul, Ether S., 2d., Bd. '19 Res. 59 Western Prom. Preble, Fred M., Cv. '81 Clergyman, Court St. Church, Res. 23 Drummond St. Renwick Ward Y

Renwick, Ward J., U. '96 Physician & Surgeon, 102 Goff St. Tebbetts, Donald H., Bd. '19 Res. 17

Prospect St.

Webber, George C., Bd. '95 Lawyer, 11 Turner St., Res. 54 Western Promenade

Webber, Harris L., Bd. '03 Law 11 Turner St., Res. Gamage Ave. Lawyer,

Young, Harold S., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 40 Court St.

Augusta

- Clark, Cecil W., Cy. '05 Physician, 341 Water St. Dutton, Frank L., Bd. '99 Lawyer, 317 Water St., Res. 52 Sewall St. Goodman, Robert G., Wms. '05 Secertary Y. M. C. A., Res. 4 School St. Pl. Kingsley, Chester S., Bd. '07 State Bacter-iologist, State Laboratory of Hygiene, Res. 12 S. Chestnut St.

- Philbrook, Eugene S., Cy. '98 Clergyman, Winthrop St. Baptist Church, Res. 21 Weston St. Purinton, Charles E., Cy. '95 Coal, Wood & Cement, 333 Water St., Res. 33 Benerge St.
- Bangor St. Purinton, Francis B., Cy. '94 Coal, Wood & Cement, 333 Water St., Res. 60 Green St.

- St. Purinton, Wallace, Cy. '01 Merchant, 333 Water St., Res. 31 Cedar St. Sawtelle, Melvin E., Cy. '95 Lawyer, 103 Winthrop St., Res. 9 Patterson St. Wyman, Walter S., Tu. '97 Treasurer, Central Maine Power Co., Res. 49 Western Ave.

Bangor

- Bangor Allen, Orson P., A. '52 Missionary (re-tired), Res. 52 Highland St. Blanchard, Albert L., Cy. '94 Lawyer, 2 State St., Res. 48 Montgomery St. Bragg, Franklin E., Tec. '97 Treasurer, 74 Broad St., Res. 64 Grove St. Clark, Calvin M., Wms. '84 Clergyman & Professor, Bangor Theological Semi-nary, Res. 306 Union St. Hall, Edwin O., Hv. '04 Insurance, 9 Central St., Res. 49 Kenduskeog Ave. Phillips, William H., Cy. '04 Meat Mer-chant, Market Pickering Sq., Res. 725 Union St. Raub, Arthur L., Lf. '05 Meanacture

- Nuclear St. Raub, Arthur L., Lf. '05 Manuacturer, Raub Silk Co., S. Main St., Res. 358 S. 2d St. Ryder, Erastus C., Cy. '81 Lawyer, Merill Trust Co. Bldg., Res. 51 High-
- land St.

Digitized by Google

350

Farming

Wayland

Goodell, Harvey E., My. '14 Student Roger, Oscar B., My. '15 Civil Engineer, With Elkhorn Mining Co.

Taylor, Cornelius J., Bd. '10 Physician Thayer, Arthur L., Hv. '04 Lawyer, 44 Central St., Res. 13 Hayward St.

Bath

Farrar, Lincoln B., Bd. '19 Res. 38 Maple SŁ

St.
Gibson, Leonard H., Jr., Bd. '14 Student, Res. 1082 High St.
MacCormick, William A., Bd. '12 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 688 Washington St.
Page, Clifton O., Bd. '13 Teacher, Res. Dummer St.

Belfast

Stephenson, Milton C., Cy. '19 Student, Res. 5 High St.

Belgrade

Rollins, Gershom B., Cy. '13 Teacher, High School

Biddeford

Cowan, Arthur F., Bd. '01 Teacher, 9 W. Myrtle St. Hill, Paul S., Bd. '01 Physician, Res. 73 South St.

73 South St. Kendall, Clarence F., Bd. '98 Physician, Res. 60 South St. M.Intire, Harry R., Bd. '98 Farmer, R. F. D. ''D'' Rumery, Clarence B., Bd. '01 Lawyer, 237 Main St., Res. 21 Myrtle St. Stockman, Arthur H., Bd. '03 Lawyer, 107 Main St. Stone, William H., Bd. '06 Lawyer, 5 Graham St.

Stone, Willia Graham St.

Stride, Joseph B., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 104 Graham St. Walker, Thomas B., Bd. '06 Lawyer, 12 Masonic Bldg., Res. 180 Alfred St.

Bingham

Miller, Ervin M., Cy. '16 Student

Bluehill

Parker, Raymond H., Cy. '18 Student, Res. South St. Stevens, Henry M., A. '59 Physician (retired)

Boothbay Harbor

Barrows, Harris C., Bd. '03 Physician

Bridgewater Center

Sanderson, Elisha, Cy. '86 Clergyman

,

Bridgton

Russell, Francis E., Cy. '93 Supt. of

Schools Underhill, Ralph I., Hv. '06 Teacher, . Res. Kingswood Camp

Brunswick

Allen, Harry E., Bd. '15 Medical Student, Res. 72 Pleasant St. Brown, Frederick W., Hv. '97 Professor,

Bowdoin College Davis, William H., Hv. '05 Professor, Bowdoin College, Res. 4 Page St. Farrar, William H., Bd. '14 Accountant

Furbish, Samuel B., A. '98 Treasurer, Bowdoin College

Howe, George A., A. '99 Lawyer, 291/2 Federal St.

Kimball, James C., Bd. '17 Student, Medi-cal School of Maine, Res. 17 Cleveland

SL MacCormick, Austin H., Bd. '15 Teacher, Bowdoin College Stetson, Joseph S., Bd. '97 Dentist, 98 Main St. Walker, Harry B., Bd. '13 Medical Student, 30 Cumberland St.

Bryant's Pond

Stover, Eugene H., Cy. '92 Clergyman

Bucksport

Wells, John, Cy. '13 Teacher, E. Main Conference Seminary

Calais

Ramsdell, Thomas J., Cy. '86 Clergyman, 18 Lafayette St. Young, Moses W., Cy.' 64 Farmer

Cambridge

Whitney, Raymond C., Cy. '18 Student

Camden

Allen, Alden W., Cy. '16 Student Ozier, Jesse H., Cy. '93 Weekly Newspaper

Caribou

Michaud, James A., Cy. '12 Manager, Sulzberger & Sons Co. of Am. Roberts, Charles F., Tu. '06 Farmer

Cary

Smith, Hugh A., Cy. '19 Student Tracy, William A., Cy. '14 Teacher

Castine

Brown, Walter C., Tu. '03 Steam Engi-neer, Res. Box 75 Lewis, Frank E., Ham. '75 Merchant

Charleston

Hunt, Merle F., Cy. '15 Student Hunt, Nathan, Cy. '79 Clergyman McLellan, Howard A., Cy. '09 Principal, Higgins Classical Seminary Tracy, William A., Cy. '14 Teacher, Higgins Classical Inst.

Cherryfield

Workman, Linwood L., Cy. '02 Science Teacher

Chesterville

Thurston, Verdeil C., Bd. '15 Student

China

Washburn, Wendell C., Cy. '03 Student

Corinna

Davis, Stephen C., Cy. '01 Real Estate

Cumberland Mills

Burns, Kendrick, Bd. '12 Chemist

Danforth

Philbrook, John F., Cy. '95 District School Supt.

Dark Harbor

Boardman, Howard G., Cy. '18 Student Pendleton, Lloyd R., Bd. '19

Digitized by Google

Dexter

Crockett, Ernest D., Tu. '05 Traveling Salesman Dustin, Charles E., Tu. '10 Mechanical

Engineer

Dover

Cochrane, James B., Bd. & Cy. '61 Physi-cian & Farmer

East Machias

Smith, Ralph S., Bd. '04 Teacher, Wash-ington Academy

East Millinocket

Curtis, Willard H., Bd. '11 Clergyman Eliot

Leadbetter, Charles F., Cy. '91 Teacher Ellsworth

Robinson, Harold A., Tec. '12 Automobile Business

Scott, John A., Bd. '98 Teacher

Enfield

Hammond Walter J., Cy. '05 Physician Exeter

Smith, Carl R., Cy. '12 General Merchant Fairfield

Anderson, George C, Cy. '09 Teacher Branhall, Ralph A., Cy. '15 Teacher, High School Kreger, Henry L, Hv. '16 Student, 41 Western Ave. Ryan, Edward J., Cy. '12 Sturtevant, Leland P., Cy. '91 Farmer, R. F. D. 1

Farmington

Farmington Brown, Percy M., Bd. '06 Business Hammond, Leroy S., My. '19 Student Holman, Currier C., Bd. '06 Lawyer Mars, Vernon W., Principal, High School Marsh, Seward J., Bd. '12 Maine State Traveling Representative, Colgate Co. Pratt, George L., Bd. '01 Physician Pratt, Harold S., Bd. '09 Physician Swenson, Albert W., Tu. '16 Teacher, Abbott School

Farmington Falls McCutcheon Raymond J. Bd. '14 Literature

Oakes, Ralph G., Bd. '12 Teacher

Foxboro

Blake, Alfred C., Cy. '95 Teacher

Foxcroft

'63 Clergyman y. '95 Railway Norris, James F., Cy. '6 Springer, Harry L., Cy. Postal Clerk

Freeport

Patterson, Levi T., Cy. '98 Ass't Post Master & Chairman Board Selectman Peacock, Roland H., Bd. '18 Student Snow, Fred A., Cy. '85 Clergyman

Fryeburg

Hurlin, Arthur M., Hv. '06 Professor Weeks, Ernest E., Bd. '12 Teacher

Gardiner

- Bachelder, Calvin L., Bd. '18 Student, 174 Northern Ave. Barstow, James S., Hv. '98 Teacher, Res.

- Jarstow, James S., HV. '96 leacher, Res. 132 Brunswick Ave. Gillespie, Eugene M., Bd. '17 Student, 28 Mt. Vernon St. Stevens, Herbert H., My. '10 Shoe Manu-facturing, c/o R. P. Hazzard Co., Res. 139 Dresden Ave.

Gray

Rogers, Charles T., Bd. '15 Student Sawyer, Fernald D., Cy. '00 Auto Sup-plies

Greenville Junction

Newenham, Horace W., Cy. '01 Teacher

Hallowell

- Beane, Charles E. H., Bd. '00 Physician, 117 2d St. Beane, Emery O., Bd. '04 Lawyer, 2d
- SŁ
- Erbb, William H., Cy. '17 Student Fish, Arthur R., Bd. '15 Student Shea, Herbert M., Bd. '14 Business, 16
- Page St.

Hebron

Atwood, William E., Bd. '10 Treasurer, Hebron Academy Moody, John F., Cy. '67 Teacher

- Richardson, Albert M., Cy. '86 Treasurer, Maine State: Sanitorium Asso.

Houlton

- James, Frank A. Cy. '15 Teacher, Ricker Classical Inst. Packard, Thomas P., Cy. '11 Teacher, High School
- Scribner, Ernest R., Cy. '17 Student

Howland

Hammond, Louis A., Cy. '04 Papermaker, Howland Pulp & Paper Co. McKay, Hugh G., Cg. '16 Student

Jefferson

Bennett, Alberto A., Cg. '86 Clergyman

Jonesport Mansfield, Harry M., Bd. '05 Business

Kennebunkport

Hinsdale, Guy, A. '78 Physician

Kezar Falls

Piper, Frank S., Bd. '07 Teacher

Kingfield

Tufts, Elmer E., Bd. '13 Student Wing, Earl L., Bd. '10 Lawyer Winter, John G., Bd. '16 Graduate

- Lewiston Anthony, Alfred W., Br. '83 Professor (retired) of Bates College, Res. 336 College St. Anthony, Alfred W., Jr., Br. '15 336 College St. Babcock, Leon W., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 47 Sylvan Ave. Cobura, John W., Bd. '19 Res. 193 College St.

- Coombs, Harry S., Bd. '01 Architect, 11 Lisbon St., Res. 20 Davis St. Crockett, Ralph W., A. '91 Lawyer, 163 Libon St., Res. 481 Main St. Kincaid, John E., Bd. '08 Business, 25 Middle St., Res. 497 Main St. Libby, John E., Tu. '11 Journalist, Lewis-ton Daily Sun Ness, William, McG. '02 Physician, 100 Pine St. Pettingill, Lee D., Bd. '16 Student, Res. 378 College St. Purinton, Herbert R., Cg. '91 Professor, 36 Mountain Ave.

- Purinton, Herbert R., Cg. '91 Professor, 36 Mountain Ave.
 Rogers Charles T., Bd. '15 Student, Bliss Business College
 Russell, Blinn W., Bd. '07 Physician, 97 Pine St.
 Tackaberry, William G., Bd. '15 Teacher, High School, Res. 322 Bates St.
 Wandtke, Alfred W., Bd. '10 Res. 38 Bridge St.

Limerick

Mills, George A., Ru. '63 Clergyman

Lincoln Centre

Sweet, Galen F., Cy. '19 Student

Linneus

Estabrook, Colby L., Cy. '12

Livermore Falls

Bradford, Charles H., Bd. '06 Business Bradford, Robert, Bd. '11 Business Sturtevant, Chester H., Cy. '92 Banker, 36 Main St., Res. High St.

Machias

Tarbox, Fred A., Cy. '18 Athletic Direc-tor, State Normal School

Mars Hill

Pierce, Howard, Cy. '97 Lawyer Smith, Malcolm D., Cy. '08

Masardis

- Fraser, Samuel, Bd. '16 Insurance Greenlaw, Aubrey E., Cy. '19 Student, Res. Main St. Reed, Charles G., Cy. '13 Eastern B. B. Ass'n, c/o Hartford Ct. Team

Mechanics Falls

Kimball, Daniel W., Cy. '94 Clergyman

Milbridge

Dresser, Kenneth B., Cy. '14 Blacksmith

Millinockett

Crawford, John H., Cy. '16 Student Morgan, Murray A., Cg. '15 Soldier, Res. State St. :

Mt. Desert

Allen, Richard O., Bd. '18 Student Bordeaux, Pearl S., Bd. '14 Business

Newcastle

Bryant, Glidden, A. '03

New Vineyard

Smith, Arthur L., Bd. '09 Business

Norridgewock

Ames, Justin D., Cy. '89 Physician

North Anson

Eames, Clayton E., Cy. '15 Law Student

North Haven

Staples, Leon C., Cy. '03 Merchant Staples, Scott D., Cy. '16 Student Webster, Raiph L., Cy. '17 Student

North Vassalboro

Starkey, Glenn W., Cy. '05 Supt. of Schools

North Whitefield

Odiorne, Joseph E., Bd. '98 Physician

Norway

Bartlett, Donald S., Cy. '16 Student Hathaway, Percival E., Cy. '02 Principal, High School

Oakland

Lord, Lewis G., Cy. '03 Tozier, Daniel P., Cy. '16

Ogunquit

Perkins, Clifford T., Bd. '15

Old Orchard

Marr, Vernon W., Bd. '14 Principal, High School

Oldtown

Clark, Kenneth M., Hv. '11 Forester Snow, George W., Cy. '13 Salesman, Bickmore Gall Cure Co.

Orono

Gray, Rolan of Maine Roland P., Cg. '93 Professor, Univ.

Harman-Ashley, Raymond S., R Ass't Professor, Univ. of Maine Ru. '03

Paria

Atwood, Raymond L., Bd. '19

Phillips

Brackett, James S., Bd. '16 Publisher, "Maine Woods"

Pittsfield

Larrabee, Merton C., Cy. '13 Marston, Henry E., Bd. '99 Physician

Portland

Allen, Hugh, Wis. '12 Lieutenant, U. S. Navy Recruiting Sta., Res. 174 Dan-forth St. Blake, Arthur W., Tec. '06 Sales Mgr., 79 Commercial St., Res. 212 Vaugham

- St.
- Blake, Arthur W., Bd. '98 Business, 207 York St. Bryant, Ralph N., A. '98 Reporter, Real Estate Fidelity Bldg., Res. 143 Beacon St.
- Day, Holman, Cy. '87 288 State St. Drew, Jesse A., Wms. '19 Student, 143 Vaughan St.
- Vaughan St. Eaton, Clarence E., Bd. '98 Stenographer, Berlin Mills Co., Res. 849 Congress St. Gurney, Charles E., Cy. '98 Lawyer, Masonic Bildg., Res. 12 Exchange St. Harrington, Ralph D., Tu. '15 Teacher, Westbrook Seminary Hooper, Henry T., Hv. '98 Furniture Merchant, 236 Middle St.

Huut, Ralph W. E., Tu. '08 Manager, 562 Congress St., Res. 35 Taylor St. Jack, William B., Cy. '00 Principal, Portland High School, Res. 30 Eastern Promenade

Fromenade Jerris, Frederick L., Hv. '91 Law & Real Estate, 801 Fidelity Bldg. McCann, Herbert L., Cy. '92 & Bd. '93 Clergyman, 382 Stevens Ave. Makepeace, True E., Bd. '12 Student, Bowdoin Medical School, 283 Brackett

- SŁ
- Mitchell, Percy D., Bd. '14 Accountant, 1012 Fidelity Bldg., Res. 118 Winter Winter St
- Mitchell, Wallace S., Bd. '96 Journalism, 13 Monument Sq., Res. 70 Concord St.

Monument Sq., Res. 70 Concord St.
Monson, Hollis G., Tu. '11 Dentist, Res. 560 Forrest Ave.
St. John St., Res. 82 Pine St.
Morton, Howard J., Tec. '07 Timber Estimator, Lewis Bidg., Res. Lenox Hotel Nafis, Fred L., N. Y. '06 Salesman, Congress Sq. Hotel
Noble, Ernest E., Cy. '97 Lawyer, 191 Middle St., Res. 60 Carleton St.
Norton, James A., Bd. '13 Reporter, 12 Monument Sq., Res. 118 Winter St.
Pettingill Lee D., Bd. '16 Business, With W. S. Cummings Const. Co.
Phillips, Willard T., Bd. '09 Manager, 70 Free St., Res. 64 Saco St.
Pierce, Chester H., Cy. '11 Cost Accountant, 2 Beach St., Res. 793 Trelawney Bildg.

ant, 2 Beach St., Acc. Bildg. Pollard, William F., My. '13 Instructor, Westbrook Seminary, Woodford's Sta. Ranslow, George H., My. '01 Druggist, Res. 65 Vesper St. Richardson, Clyde E., Bd. '09 Physician, Maine General Hospital Sherman, John C., Tec. '95 Berlin Mills Co.

Simmons, Otis F., Bd. '06 82 India St. Skillin, Waldo T., Bd. '11 Physician, Maine General Hospital Stockman, Arthur H., Bd. '03 Lawyer,

16 Forest Ave. Sturgis, Guy H., Bd. '98 Lawyer, 415 Congress St., Res. 413 Cumberland Ave.

Ave. Tibbetts, George A., Bd. '12 Physician, 24 Thomas St. Tilton, John F., Cy. '88 Clergyman, 66 Alba St. Tomlinson, Fenton, Hv. '99 Manufacturer, 191 Pine St. Tuthill, William B., Cy. '94 Clergyman, 123 Beacon St.

123 Beacon St. Upton, Harry H., Cy. '17 Student Weeks, DeForest, Bd. '11 Physician, Maine General Hospital Wheeler, George C., Bd. '01 Lawyer, 102 Exchange St., Res. 32 Orchard

St.

Whelden, Wilber C., Cy. '90 Lawyer, 98 Exchange St., Res. 14 Arlington St.

Wing, William E., Bd. '02 Teacher, 83

Bancroft St. Wright, Joseph A., Sy. '92 Salesman, 46 Glenwood Ave.

Presque Isle

Glidden, Jerry D., Bd. '17 Student Princeton

Swan, Andrew C., Bd. '11 Business

Prospect Harbor

Whitten, Guy R., Cy. '19 Student

Randolph

Weeks, Lester F., Cy. '15 Student, Res. 22 Water St.

Rangeley

Ellis, Reed H., Bd. '09 Real Estate &

Lumber Lumber Purinton, Solon W., Cy. '05 Banker, Augusta Trust Co.

Ridonville

Hanlon, Orville L., Bd. '97 Physician Rockford

Mills, Thornton A., Tu. '03 Clergyman, Church of Christian Union

Rockland

Hill, Maurice P., Bd. '12 Business, Main St.

Rockport

Harold M., Bd. '15 Principal, Prescott, Haro High School

Rumford

Greene, John A., Bd. '03 Physician Harris, Ray W., Tec. '18 Oxford Paper Co., Res. 21 Prospect Ave. Hejseth, Sigurd T., Tec. '15 Oxford Paper Co.

Smith, Lewis, Hv. '10 Electrical Engi-neer, Rumford Falls Power Co.

Saco

Owen, Henry W., Bd. '17 Student, Beach St.

Sanford

Hanson, Benjamin S., Cy. '19 Student Hanson, George W., Cy. '83 Lawyer Nowell, Samuel J., Cy. '82 Hardware Merchant, 207 Main St. Plaisted, Raymond E., Cy. '15 Plumber, c/o Charles O. Emery

Sherman Mills

Parker, Frederic, Bd. '97 Clergyman

Shilo

Tupper, Ernest H., Cy. '00 Clergyman

Skowhegan

Merriam, George, Cy. '79 Clergyman Wilson, Theodore H., Hv. '07 Clergyman

Smithfield

Condon, Frank B., Cy. '08 Pro Birch Point Camp, North Pond '08 Proprietor,

South China

Jones, Willis E., Cy. '12 Teacher

South Paris

Fletcher, Henry, Cy. '88 Merchant Hathaway, Percival E., Cy. '02 Principal Morton, Clarence G., Cy. '04 Lumber Merchant, Paris Mig. Co. Newton, Rae L., Cy. '18

South Portland

Blake, Arthur W., Bd. '98 Business, Res. 212 Vaughan St.



354

Cole, Herbert F., Bd. '05 16 Pleasant Grierson, George D., Bd. '16 Res. Sawyer

Stark

Higgins, John W., Bd. '02 Lawyer

Strong

Burbank, John E., Bd. '96 Farmer Knowlton, Frank E., Bd. '15 Medical Student

Thorndike

Fogg, Charles E., Cy. '00 Teacher

Togus

Cochrane, James E., Cy. '80 Clergyman, Chaplain Soldiers' Home Perkins, Niles L., Bd. '03 Quartermaster, National Soldiers Home

Turner

Wilder, Charles S., Cy. '86 Clergyman

Vassalboro

Luce, Nelson A., Cy. '62 Educator

Veazie

Hurd, Roy C., Cy. '16 Private Secretary

Waterboro

Smith, Everett P., Cy. '16 Student

Waterville

Brown, Harold S., Cy. '17 Student Bryant, George F. L., Cy. '17 Student Dunham, Horatio R., Cy. '86 Merchant,

Fletcher, William, Cy. '91 Clergyman, 167 College Ave.
Hersum, Harold D., Bd. '19 Res. 15 Dalton St.
Joly, Cyril M., Cy. '16 Student Larrabee, Joel F., Cy. '87 Ass't Post-master, 32 Morrill Ave.
Lewis, Caleb A., Cy. '03 Garage Proprie-tor, 26 College Ave.
Lord, Russell H., Cy. '12 Bank Cashier, Ticonic Nat'l Bk., Res. 5 Gilman St.
Maxfield, Ezra K., Cy. '05 Instructor, Colby College, Res. 17 West St.

Baltimore

- Adams, Arthur K., Tec. '10 Supt. of Construction, 208 Coca Cola Bldg. Athens, Alvin G., D. P. '15 Student, Johns Hopkins Univ., Res. 1529 N.
- Johns Hopkins Univ., Res. 1529 N. Broadway Austin, Sydney B., Cn. '95 Mechanical Engineer, 105-107 S. Calvert St. Baker, Albert B., Sw. '13 Factory Supt., Davison Chemical Co., Res. Burford Apts., St. Paul & 32d Sts. Baker, Edwin W., Sw. '16 Student, 106 Charlcote Rd. Baker, Henry F., Jr., Student, Res. 106 Charlcote Rd.

Merrill, Percy S., Cy. '94 Physician, 82 Elm St. Morse, Brett A., Tu. '12 Salesman, 5 Spring St., Res. 228 Main St. Perkins, Charles N., Cy. '93 Supt. of Schoole Schools

Schools Putnam, Edward P., Cy. '07 Civil Engi-neer, Central Maine Power Co., Res. 60 Burleigh St. Sprague, Richard L., Cy. '18 Student Sturtevant, Lewis C., Cy. '12 Florist, Mitchell & Co., Res. 19 Center St. Sully, Frederick F., Cy. '16 Student

Westbrook

Brooks, Edward P., Tec. '17 Student, Res. 776 Main St. Perkins, Clifford T., Bd. '15 Cumberland Mills Thomas, Boyce A., Bd. '18 Student, R. F. D. 1

...West Paris

Dunham, Harold H., Cy. '15 Clerk, H. W.

Dunham Lowell, Eugene P., Cy. '16 Student

West Pownal

Steves, Earle R., Cy. '16 Clergyman

Whiting

Crane, Percy F., Bd. '17 Student

Wilton

Sawyer, Ralph E., Bd. '07 Business

Winterport

Cowan, Frank I., Bd. '13 Teacher

Winthrop

Webb, Winthrop L., Cy. '17 Student

Woodfords

Blanchard, Solomon M., Bd. '12 Farmer, R. F. D. 2 Hooper, Henry T., Hv. '98 Furniture Merchant, Res. 90 Prospect St. Monson, Hollis G., Tu. '11 Dentist, Odd Fellows Blk. Parmenter, Le Clare F., Bd. '17 Student, 23 Nevena St. Ramsdell, Leroy A., Bd. '16 Student, Res. 916 Washington Ave.

Yarmouthville

Simonton, William W., Bd. '18 Student

MARYLAND

- Bloede, Victor G., Jr., Le. '15 Chemist, Mem. V. G. Bloede Co.
 Burdick, William, Br. '93 Physical Direc-tor, Public Athletic League, 801 Gar-rett Bidg., Res. 2706 Elsinor Ave.
 Colpitts, Robert A., Cy. '07 Clergyman, Grace Methodist Church
 Duncan, George S., Wms. '85 Clergyman & Professor, Johns Hopkins Univ.
 Eastwick, Andrew M., Sw. '06 President, The Eastwick Motor Co.
 Eaton, Thaxter, Hv. '08 Teacher, 1405 Park Ave.
 Eidson, Joseph P., Mi. '12 Medical Student, Johns Hopkins Univ.

۱

Evans, George T., Mi. '14 Salesman, 415 Guilford Ave., Res. 3510 Walbrook Ave. Fear, Raymond D., Ham. '13 Student, 520 N. Broadway Gillespie, Bryce W., Mi. '10 Wholesale Paper Business, 415 Guilford Ave., Res. 1711 Hilton St. Hall, George L., Tu. '11 Ass't Engineer, 16 W. Saratoga St. Harper, John K., Sw. '00 Sales Mgr., The Eastwick Motor Co., 122 W. North Ave.

Ave.

Haseltine, Robert I., My. '07 Teacher, City College, Res. 3828 Reistertown Rd.

City College, Res. 3828 Reistertown Rd. Hess, Henry L., Jr., Sw. '11 Vice Presi-dent, Hess Steel Co. Jay, Henry D., Jr., Le. '15 Engineer, Res. 906 Cathedral St. Johnson, Joseph M., Le. '17 Student, Johns Hopkins Univ. Kendig, Charles E., Le. '02 Ass't Division Eng., Penn. R. R., Union Sta., Res. 226 E. Lafayette Ave. Kurtz, George C., Pa. '16 Alex Brown & Sons, Res. Central, Y. M. C. A. Lamb, George M., Jr., Sw. '00 Clerk, Jones & Lamb Co., 106 South St., Res. Sta. H. Lamb, Philip E., Sw. '06 Real Estate Broker, 216 Munsey Bldg., Res. Cedar-croft, Sta. H. Leonard, Arthur B., Le. '14 Student, Res. 2811 St. Paul St. Mathews, Thomas S., Sw. '02 Banking & Investment, Baker, Watts & Co., Calvert & German Sts. Norton, Eugene L., Cn. '01 Broker, Equitable Trust Co., Res. 4207 Green-way

way

Pancoast, John L., Pa. '12 Insurance, Fidelity & Deposit Co., of Md.
Pfeiffer, Karl E., Cn. '12 Maryland State Board of Forestry
Phelps, Kenneth A., Minn. '12 Physician, Johns Hopkins Hospital
Price, Reginald C., Sw. '06 Business, Res.
1012 Madison Ave.
Price, William A., Lf. '89 Clergyman, 1413 Hollins St.
Race, Ernest E., Cg. '91 Teacher, Mary-land State Normal School, Res. Hamil-ton Ave., Howard Pk.
Reid, John S., Sw. '13 Engineer, Poole Engineering Co., Res. 106 Charlcote Rd.
Shepard, George C., Cn. '89 General Engi-neer, The Poole Engineering & Machine Co.

Co.

Shepard, Öliver D., Sw. '14 Engineer, Poole Engineering & Machine Co., Res. Mt. Washington

Mt. Washington Smith, Granville, Tec. '98 Naval Architect, Res. 11 W. Preston St. Smith, Henry E., Cn. '06 Civil Engineer, 7 E. German St., Res. 1510 Park Ave.

Smith, John W., Cn. '10 Architect, Res. 1500 Park Ave. Snyder, Walker O., Le. '18 Student, Res. 3047 St. Paul St. Swift, William H., Jr., Manager, 121 E. Baltimore St., Res. 3410 Fairview Ave.

- Teal, Jonathan F., Pu. '09 Special Engineer, Baltimore & Ohio R. R., Res. 1511 Mt. Royal Ave. '14 Gas Engineer, 1068 N. Front St., Res. Allston Apts. Turnbull. Lewis F., Le. '14 Gas Engineer, 1068 N. Front St., Res. Allston Apts.
- Tyson, Anthony M., Hv. '90 Lawyer, 207 N. Calvert St., Res. 206 Chancery St., Guilford

- Walker, Robert H., Sw. '02 Agent, Provident Life & Trust Co. of Phila., 914
 Fidelity Bldg., Res. 25 W. Chase St.
 Waters, Charles J., Sw. '14 With Geo. E. Waters & Co., Res. 723 W. North Ave.
 Weller, Fenton P., Sw. '13 Inspector Test Bureau, With B. & O. R. R. Arlington Ave. & Pratt St.
 Whitman, Ezra B., Cn. '01 Civil Engineer, Norton, Bird & Whitman, Res. 2432
 N. Charles St.

Berwyn

Benson Howard L., Lf. '12

Boyds

Lee, George H., W. R. '68 Physician, Greenwood Farm

Cambridge

Johnson, Joseph M., Le. '17 Student, Res. 19 High St. Porter, Gilbert B., Lí. '99 Farm Demon-strator, Res. Lyle Crest, R. F. D. 1

Cardiff

Hyde, Amasa L., Lí. '87 Clergyman, Slate Ridge Pres. Church

Catonsville

Bloede, Victor G., Jr., Le. '15 Chemist Nesbitt, John A., Lf. '02 Clergyman, Wyndcrest Ave.

Chevy Chase

ynes, John H., W. R. '91 Special Examiner reeley, William B., St. & Cal. '01 Dynes,

Greeley, Forester

Forester Kauffman, Rudolph, A. '75 Editor Norcross, Thedore W., Tu. '04 Ass't Chief Engineer, Eim St. Prentiss, Albert N., My. '91 Freight Transportation

Crisfield

Horsey, Alonzo R., Jr., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 15 W. Main St.

Cumberland

LeFevre, Douglas P., Lí. '90 City Engi-neer, Res. 203 Washington St. Milholland, William M., N. Y. '08 Farmer, R. F. D.

Easton

Beaven, Wordsworth Y., Tr. '71 Clergy-man (Episcopal)

Elkton

Litzenberg, Herbert D., Lf. '94 Farmer

Ellicott City

Matthew, Thomas S., Sw. '02 Banking & Investments

Frederic

Williams, Homer I. B., U. '92 Teacher, 56 E. Patric St.

Glen Dale

True, Rodney H., Ws. '90 Plant Physiologist

Glyndon

Price, R. R., Jr., Sw. '19

Hagerstown

Byron, Lewis T., A. '93 Leather Manufacturer

Joblin

Howard, Bartholomew, U. '95

Kensington

Morman, James B., Ro. '90 Author

Kinderpost

Bradford, Columbus, Nw. '88 Clergyman & Author

Liberty Grove

Caldwell, Joseph T. R., Lf. '05 Salesman

Lonaconing

Bullock, James O., Br. '70 Physician Love, Isaac D., Cy. '19 Student, Res. 130 Douglas Ave.

Abbington

Browne, Wolstan E., Tu. '11 Structural Engineer, Res. 228 Washington St.

Accord Shute, Philip C., Tu. '13 Weigher

Adams

- Adams Adams, Arthur K., Tec. '10 Supt. of Construction, Res. 24 Grove St. Betts, Herman B., Cy. '07 Teacher, 38 Summer St. Fifield, Horace A., Pa. '14 Overseer, Berkshire Cotton Mfg. Co., Res. 73 Center St.

Allston

Bond, Edward H., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 15 Linden St. Coggeshall, James, Jr., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 10 Ashford St. Dennison, Hubert A., Cy. '82 Designer, Res. 42 Saunders St. Dunham, Stillman R., Hv. '89 Teacher, 48 Ashford St.

Res. 42 Saunders St. Dunham, Stillman R., Hv. '89 Teacher, 48 Ashford St. Loomis, Warren W., Br. '04 Ass't Pur-chasing Agt., Res. 66 Quint Ave. Shedd, Paul W., Tec. '14 Auto Equip-ments, Res. 1223 Commonwealth Ave. Tuller, Edward P., Br. '84 Clergyman, Res. 19 Farrington Ave.

Amesbury

Good, Ralph N., Cy. '10 Teacher & Coach, High School, Res. 12 Hillside Ave.

Amherst '

Buchanan, Scott M., A. '16 Asso. Grad. Secretary, Amherst College Christian

Assn. Emery, Barton C., Bd. '03 Farmer Fenn, Donald F., Hv. '15 Student, Mass. Agricultural College, Res. c/o Prof.

Agricultural College, Res. c/o Prof. F. C. Sears Genung, John F., U. '70 Professor Genung, John F., Jr., U. '19 Student, Res. 20 Spring St. Godwin, Richard K., A. '18 Student Godwin, Willard L., A. '19 Student, Res. 5 Dana St.

Ludbrook Park

Austin, Sy Engineer Sydney B., Cn. '95 Mechanical

Mt. Washington

Eastwick, Andrew M., Sw. '06 President, The Eastwick Motor Co. Harper, John K., Sw. '00 Sales Manager Shepard, George C., Cn. '89 General Engineer

Pearre

Winston, Ambrose P., Wis. '87 Economist & Lecturer

Washington Grove

Osborn, Albert, Cn. '72 Registrar Osborn, Harold H., Sy. '18 Student

Williamsport

Byron, Lewis T., A. '93 Leather Manufacturer

MASSACHUSETTS

- Hosmer, Frank A., A. '75 Res. 22 North
- Hosmer, Frank A., A. '75 Res. 22 North Prospect St.
 Huntress, Edward S., Cy. '66 Ciergyman Johnson, Leonard H., Pu. '15 Student, Mass. Agricultural College, Kimball, Bradford F., A. '17 Student Kimball, Henry M., A. '14 Student, Res. 25 Woodside Ave.
- Parker, Laurence H., Tu. '00 Associate Professor, Amherst College Washburn, Alfred H., A. '16 Asso. Grad. Sccretary, Amherst College Christian
- Assn.
- Williams John D., Hv. '03 Theatrical Mgr., Res. 74 Stepton St.

Andover

- Andover Benner, Allen R., Hv. '92 Teacher, Phillips Academy, Andover Cottage Boutwell, Arthur T., A. '91 Supt., c/o Smith & Dove Mig. Co. Burns, Joseph L., Hv. '06 Lawyer, Res. 267 Main St. Flagg, Burton S., Br. '96 Insurance Underwriter, Pres. Merrimack Mutual Fire Ins. Co. Gardner, William M., Hv. '98 Manning, John H., A. '83 Teacher Perkins, Henry F., Tu. '04 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 46 Walnut Ave. Robbins, Paul G., Bd. '05 Railroading, 10 Florence St.

Arlington

- Arington Brackett, John G., Hv. '01 Lawyer-Special Justice, Res. 34 Lombard Rd. Clifford, Robert C., Tu. '12 Manager, Res. 84 Irving St. Doe, Perley, Hv. '91 Letter Carrier, Res. 26 Mill St. Foster, Lindsey K., Hv. '98 Lawyer, Res. 25 Irving St. Hayes, Henry W., Tu. '87 Engineer, Res. 24 Gray St. Smith, Thomas P., Jr., Hv. '05 Advertis-ing

- ing

Turner, Everett P., Tec. '02 Investments, Res. 244 Pleasant St. Wingate, Dana J. P., Hv. '14 Business, Res. 28 Melrose St.

Arlington Heights

Bisbee, John B., Tu. '15 Student, Res.

- 107 Appleton St. Conant, William F., A. '03 Master Printer, Res. 173 Appleton St. Lamson, John S., Tu. '89 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 10 Oakland Ave. Parke, Edwin Van B., Hv. '08 Secretary, Assit Sec'y, Res. Robbins Rd. White, True W., Tu. '87 Manager, Res. 122 Appleton St.

Ashby

Treworgy, Everett S., Cy. '98 Clergyman, Res. First Parish Parsonage

Ashfield

Henry T., Wms. '62 Missionary Perry, Her (Retired)

Ashland

Phipps, Ross E., Tu. '00 Architect

Ashmont

Young, Frank L., Br. '74 Manufacturer & Merchant, Res. 294 Ashmont St.

Athol

Bush, Arthur D., Tu. '01 Physician & Teacher

Atlantic

Hicks, Blanchard F., Tu. '94 Customs Service, Res. 68 Glover Ave.

Attleboro

Babcock, I Frank I., A. '75 Lawyer, 27 Park St. Blair, Maurice L., Bd. '09 Jewelery Manu-

facturer

Blair, Maurice L., Bd. '09 Jewelery Manufacturer
Carpenter, Frank W.,, Br. '89 Lumber & Coal, Carpenter Coal & Lumber Co., Wall & South Main Sts.
Craig, Arthur D., Cy. '16 Student
Derry, Harold W., Tu. '07 Contract Agent, Res. 208 High St.
Dunham, Albert M., Br. '98 Business, Res. 17 Gardner St.
Goff, Henry H., Wms. '11 Farmer, R. F. D. 1
Goff, Herbert B., Tu. '13 Mfg. Jeweler, Moore Bros., Res. 141 S. Main St.
Lamb, Leonard I., Tu. '09 R. F. Simmons Co., Res. 197 S. Main St.
Lincoln, Lendall D., Bd. '12 Business, 180 N. Main St.
Mitchell, James L., Hv. '84 Clergyman, 22 Peck St.
Riley, Zelotus E., Tu. '08 Salesman, Res. 1014 John St.
Sweet, Harold E., Tu. '98 Mayor, 191 N. Main St., Res 0 N. Main St.

Auburndale

Foster, Warren D., Ch. '09 Editor, Res. 407 Central St. Knowlton, William A., A. '81 Lawyer,

Knowlton, William A., A. '81 Lawyer, 25 Hancock St.
 Reed, Theodore W., Wms. '10 & Wis. '11 Sales Mgr., Res. 360 Central St.
 Smith, Harrison W., Hv. '95 Associate Professor, Res. 188 Woodland Rd.
 Winslow, Guy M., Tu. '95 Principal, Lasell Seminary, Res. 145 Woodland Rd

Ayer

Ford, Williston M., Hv. '08 Clergyman, Vicar of St. Andrews Church

Baldwinsville

Speare, Charles C., Cy. '81 Clergyman Speare, Harold R., Cy. '18 Student

Belchertown

Bridgman, Philip A., A. '06 Insurance

Bellingham

Wakeman, William W., Br. '87 Clergyman

Belmont

Cotter, Richard J., Hv. '02 Lawyer, Res.

Stone Rd. Fitzpatrick, Frank R., Hv. '03 Railroad-ing, Res. 34 Centre Ave. Reed, Byron W., U. '06 Lawyer, Res. 17 Oxford Ave. Rogers, Mark H., Wms. '00 Physician

Beverly

- Clancy, Judson V., Nw. '90 Clergyman, 6 Dane St. Dodge, Arthur F., A. '04 Shoe Manufac-turer, Bow cor. Park St., Res. 75 Lovett St.
- Dodge, Chester P., A. '93 Hay, Grain & Flour, 70 Park St., Res. 9 Columbus Ave.

- Ave, Dodge, Everett F., A. '06 Salesman, Res. "Montserrat" Small, Robert O., Bd. '96 School Super-intendent, 70 Dane St. Woodberry, Horace W., Jr., Br. '13 Clerk, Res. 53 Cabot St. Yeaton, Aaron H., Cy. '15 Clerk, United Shoe Machine Co., Res. 34 Misson St.

Billerica

Nason, Walton H., Tu. '11 Civil Engineer Stearns, Albert W., Tu. '09 Physician Swan, Andrew C., Cy. '10 Teacher, Mitchell Military School

Boston

- Boston Abbot, Edwin H., Jr., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 340 Tremont Bldg. Adams, Charles R., Br. '80 Investment Banker, With C. D. Parker & Co., 78 Devonshire St. Adams, James, Jr., Hv. '05 Bond Sales-man, Paine Webber Co. Anderson, Arthur J., Tu. '12 Ass't Engi-neer, 31 Milk St. Argersinger, Roy E., U. '01 Electrical Engineer, Stone & Webster Eng. Corp., 147 Milk St. Armington, Asa W., Br. '00 Salesman, With Shreve, Crump & Low Co. Armstrong, George W., Tu. '08 Sales-man, 10 Fulton St., Rm. 1136 Arnold, Louis W., Tu. '93 Junior Master, Boston Latin School Arrington, William F., Br. '88 With Boston American Newspaper, 80 Sum-mer St.

- mer St. Atwood, Joshua, 3d, Tec. '92 Chief Engi-neer, Paving Division, Street Dept., neer, Pav City Hall
- City Hall Babson, Richard C., Hv. '12 Busness, 100 Summer St. A. '75 Stenographer, Res. Barrister's Hall Baker, Frank I., Hv. '09 Cotton Broker, 38 Killey St. Baker, George T., Br. '80 Dentist, 419 Boylston St. Baker, John W., Hv. '08 Publishing, 4 Park St.

- Bancroft, Hugh. Hv. '97 Lawyer & Pub-lisher, 30 Kilby St., Res. 253 Newbury St.
- Barnes, Wilfred, Cn. '73 Manufacturing Lines

- Barnes, Wilfred, Cn. '73 Manufacturing Lines
 Barron, Elmer W., Tu. '00 Physician & Ass't Professor, Tufts Medical School, Huntington Ave.
 Bartlett, Donald S., Cy. '16 Student, Tufts Dental School
 Barton, James L., My. '81 Secretary, Amer. Board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions, 14 Beacon St.
 Bates, George M., Tu. '93 Manager, 201 Devonshire St.
 Beale, James McA., Tcc. '13 147 Milk St.
 Beale, James McA., Tcc. '13 147 Milk St.
 Beale, George C., Hv. '98 Manufacturer, 27 State St.
 Bean, Harry C., Jr., Hv. '10 Wool Salesman, 248 Summer St.
 Bean, Ralph C., Cy. '02 Teacher, Girls' High School, West Newton St.
 Bean, Stephen S., Br. '14 With Employers Liability Co., 33 Broad St.
 Bennett, John A., A. '73 Lawyer, 6 Beacon St., Res. 171 Newbury St.
 Bennett, Joseph J., Hv. '88 Lawyer, 18 Tremont St., Res. 468 Common-wealth Ave.
 Bent, Amers, Jr., Hv. '03 Oil Busi-18 Tremont St., Res. 468 Commonwealth Ave.
 Bent, James S., Jr., Hv. '03 Oil Business, 117-1st St.
 Berger, Lester D., Ru. '07 Chief Clerk, 129 Tremont Ave.
 Berry, Henry N., Hv. '93 Lawyer, 85 Devonshire St.
 Bickford, Robert S., Hv. '85 Broker, 89 State St., Res. 38 St. Botolph St.
 Bidwell, Howard F., A. '01 Freight Claim Agent, B. & M. R. R. North Sta.
 Birtwell, Charles W., Hv. '85 Social Worker, 53 State St.
 Blackman, Floyd H., Hv. '14 Business,

- Blackman, Floyd H., Hv. '14 Business,
- 299 Congress St. Blakemore, Arthur W., Hv. '97 Lawyer, 40 Central St.
- 40 Central St. Blodgett, Edwin S., Hv. '12 Concrete Construction, 8 Beaver St. de Blois, Austen K., Br. '88 Clergyman, First Baptist Church Brackett, John G., Hv. '01 Lawyer, Special Justice, 53 State St. Breed, Harlan P., Hv. '08 Paine, Webber & Co. Brigham, Loriman P., A. '00 Insurance, 159 Devonshire St. Bristol, Burt M., My. '98 419 Boylston St.

- SŁ
- Barton Brooke, E., Tec. '13 Architect,

- St.
 Brooke, Barton E., Tec. '13 Architect, 18 Boylston St.
 Brooks, William G., Tu. '15 Manager, 18 Boylston St.
 Brown, Walter C., Tu. '03 Steam Engi-neer, Geo. H. Barrus Co.
 Browne, Wolstan F., Tu. '11 Structural Engineer, Stone & Webster Co.
 Brush, Edwin M., Hv. '01 Fire Insur-ance, 137 Milk St.
 Bubb, Clarence E., Hv. '96 Traveling Salesman, 39 Summer St.
 Buell, Marcus D., N. Y. '72 Professor, 72 Mt. Vernon St.
 Bunker, Clarence A., Hv. '89 Lawyer, 903 Barristers' Hall
 Burke, Jeremiah E., Cy. '90 Ass't Super-intendent of Schools, Mason St.
 Burns, Joseph L., Hv. '06 Lawyer, Tre-mont Bldg.

- Burr, Carleton M., Hv. '14 Construction Business, 27 School St. Butler, Elmer E., Br. '03 News Editor, The Boston Traveller, 171 Tremont St. Cabot, Henry D., '01 Lawyer, 1040 1-2 Tremont Bildg The Boston Cabot, Henry D., 'Ul Law, Tremont Bildg. Cabot Bildg. Cabot
- Tremont Bidg. Capen, Edward W., Hv. '97 Bond Dealer, 50 Congress St. Caverly, Harold, A. '02 Lawyer, 18 Tre-mont St., Res. 59 Pinkney St. Chase, Walter L., Br. '92 Publisher, W. L. Chase & Co., 145 High St. Clark, Allen W., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 171 Marlboro St. Clark Benjamin P. Jr. Hy. '16 Student

- Clark, Benjamin P., Jr., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 171 Marlborough St. Clark, Bertrand M., Tu. '07 Banker, 17
- Court St. lark, Carroll W., Cy. '80 American
- Clark,
- Seating Co. Seating Co. lark, Edward P., Hv. '99 Consulting Architect, 268 Summer St., Res. 40 Beacon St. Clark,

- Beacon St. Clement, Sumner, Tu. '94 Woolen Mer-chant, 100 Chauncey St. Cleveland, Irvin L., Cy. '13 185 Devon-shire St. Coffin, Sturgis, 2d, Hv. '97 Real Estate, 24 Milk St. Colwell, Howard S., Cg. '10 Physician, General Hospital Comins, Harold H., A. '07 Teacher, Bos-ton Clerical School, Res. 9 Irvington St. St.

- Conant, Francis O., A. '00 Real Estate & Insurance, 4 Postoffice Sq. Congdon, Joseph, Tu. '96 Real Estate and Insurance, 294 Washingon St. Cook, Charles G., W. R. '12 Instructor, Mass. Inst. of Tech. Cook, Frank G., Hv. '82 Lawyer, 10 Tremont St.

- Cook, Frank G., Hv. 82 Lawyer, 10 Tremont St. Coolidge, Louis A., Hv. '83 Treasurer, United Shoe Machinery Co. Cotter, Richard J., Hv. '02 Lawyer, 84 State St. Cottrell, Leon W., Sy. '00 Insurance Ad-justor, 55 Kelly St., Res. 8 Irvington St. Cowlet Lorent W. Co. '00 Flortical

- justor, 55 Kelly St., Res. 8 Irvington St. Cowles, Joseph W., Cn. '90 Electrical Supt., Res. 39 Boylston St. Craigin, George A., Hv. '85 Physician, 18 Hereford St. Crockett, Ernest D., Tu. '05 Traveling Salesman, 49 Federal St. '09 Receiving Teller, Res. 80 Hutchins St., Grove Hall Sta. Cronkhite, Leonard W., Br. '05 Importer & Agent, Officer The Leonard W. Cronkhite, Leonard W., Br. '05 Importer & Agent, Officer The Leonard W. Cronkhite, Co., 185 Devonshire St. Crossman, Alfred H., Bd. '16 Insurance, With New England Mutual Life Ins. Co. 176 Federal St. Currier, Wilton L., Hv. '87 Lawyer, 19 Myrtle St. Custer, Ellis H., Lf. '96 Journalist, 107 Falmouth St. Danner, William M., Jr., Hv. '13 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 316 Huntington Ave. Davis, Eldridge G., Cy. '07 Lawyer, 73 Tremont St. Davis Howard C., Cg. '03 Supervisor, Public School Music & Choral Com-

- avis Howard C., Cg. '03 Supervisor, Public School Music & Choral Con-Davis
- ductor Davis, Richard J., Ch. '07 Advertising Solicitor, c/o Christian Science Moni-tor, Res. 331 Huntington Ave.

Dean, Allan I., Sy. '14 Civil Engineer, 15 Ashburton PL Dean, Arthur W., Tec. '92 Chief Engineer, 212 State House Delano, Curtis, Cn. '12 Mechanical En-gineer, 255 Atlantic Ave. De Long, Harold C., Hv. '03 Engineer, Boston Transit Commission Dennison, Hubert A., Cy. '82 Designer, 15 Court Sa.

15 Court Sq.

15 Court Sq. Derby, Romeyn S., Bd. '18 Falmouth & St. Paul Sts., Res. 15 Norway St. Derr, Lewis, A. & Tec. '92 Professor, Mass. Inst. of Technology Devan, Thomas A., Ru. '06 Physician, 697 Huntington Ave. Dever, John F., Jr., Hv. '03 Bond Sales-man, 60 Congress St. Dickenson, Howard W., Mar. '89 Advertis-ing, Tremont Bldg. Dickinson, Don C., Wis. '15 With Nat'l City Co.

City Co.

City Co. Dickson, James H., Nw. '94 & Mch. '95 Missionary, Foreign Missions Dike, George P., Wms. '97 & Tec. '99 Patent Attorney, 350 Tremont Bidg. Dodge, Everett F., A. '06 Salesman, 63 South St. Dodge, Robert G., Hv. '93 Lawyer, 53 State St., Res. 82 Bay State Rd. Dolley, Charles E., Cy. '87 Fublic Ac-countant & Auditor, 816 Old South Bidg. Bldg.

Bidg. Dorman, Frederick H., Bd. '02 c/o Stone & Webster Dorrance, Harold S., Ham. '12 Student, Harvard Medical School Drinkwater, Arthur, Hv. '00 Lawyer, 59 Temple Pl.

Lemple Fl. Duffy, Robert T., Ham. & Ro. '02 Sales-man, Res. 31 State St. Dunham, Stillman R., Hv. '89 Teacher, Stone School Dunners Anther C.

Dunmore, Arthur C., Tu. '91 60 State

St.

Tu. 11 igh School Fin Dunn, Joseph B., Tu. '11 Teacher, Mechanics Arts High School Eccles, James A., Hv. '10 Finance, 178 Devonshire St. Edgar, Charles L., Ru. '82 President, 70 Scharles L., Ru. '82 President,

Edgar, Charles L., Ru. '82 President, 70 State St. Edgerton, Earle B., My. '96 Editor, Night Desk, Boston Globe Eldridge, Edward H., A. '94 Teacher,

- Eldridge, Edward H., A. '94 Teacher, Simmons College
 Simmons College
 Fil, Carl S., D. P. '09 Ass't Dean, 316 Huntington Ave.
 Ellison, Arthur T., My. '15 416 Hunting-ton Ave.
 Endicott, Winthrop T., Tu. '02 Electrical Engineer, 439 Albany St.
 Ernst, Clayton H., Hv. '10 Editorial Work, Youth's Companion
 Estes, Lewis A., Mch. '08 Sales Engineer, 141 Milk St, Res. 1376 Commonwealth Ave.
- Evans.
- vans, Owens D., Hv. '00 Principal, Boston Continuation School, 55 Brooks-dale Rd.

E., Hv. '93 Professor, Tu. '96 Teachers'

- 901
- 161
- dale Au. Farley, Frank E., Hv. '93 Protest Simmons College Fickett, Edward W., Tu. '96 Teach Agency, 8 Beacon St. Field, Fred T., Br. '00 Lawyer, Barristers' Hall, Res. 3 Acorn St. Fish, Alfred L., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Devioabire St.
- Fisher, Benjamin, Hv. '90 Investment Bonds, 35 Congress St.
- Fletcher, Francis R., A Engineer, 79 Milk St. A. '94 Industrial

- Flint, Lester S., Tu. '07 Student, Res. 1 Queensbury St. Flint, Weston B., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 85 Devonshire St. Floyd, Bertram P., Cn. '10 Building Supt.,
- R Beacon St. ⁸ Beacon SL.
 ⁸ Foster, George B., A. '83 Railroad, 325
 ⁹ S. Terminal Sta.
 ⁹ Foster, Linsey K., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 209
 ⁹ Washington SL.
 ⁹ Foster, Warren D., Ch. '09 Editor, Youth's

- Companion Foster, William H., Nw. '85 Author, Social Worker & Lecturer, 41 Hunting-
- bon Ave. Francke, Henry G., Hv. '14 Business, Barrett Mfg. Co. French, Clarence F., Tu. '89 Lawyer, 16 State St. B H '96 Insurance. John
- Frost, John E., Bd. '96 Insurance, John Hancock Mutual Life Ins. Co., Res. 49 Federal St. Frost, Samuel T., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 35 Equitable Bldg., Res. 100 Savin Hill
- Ave. aller, Daniel H., Br. '86 Physician, Fuller, Daniel H., Br. '86 Physician, 6 Walnut St. Fullerton, Edward D., Hv. '98 Lawyer,

- Fullerton, Edward D., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 19 Congress St.
 Funk, Forest J., Pu. '14 Assistant, Mass. Inst. of Tech., Res. 122 St. Botolph St.
 Gale, Hollis P., Pa. '13 Real Estate, 73 Tremont St., Res. 48 Woodbine St.
 Gallup, Dana T., Br. '07 Lawyer, With Blodgett, Jones, Burnham & Bingham, 60 Federal St.
 Galvin, Francis H., Le. '05 54 Keyes S⁺
- St. d, Frederick E., Hv. '98 Physician, 483 Beacon St. Garland, Paul N., Hv. '08 Business, 309 Barristers' Hall Gay, George W., Tu. '05 Wool Buyer, 100 Summer St.

- Getchell, Everett L., Cy. '96 Sub-Master, George Putnam School, Res. 38 Hamenway Št
- way St.
 Gibson, Henry T., Hv. '12 Manufacturer, 40 Central St.
 Gleason, Albert A., Hv. '86 Lawyer, 60 State St.
 Good, Roy F., Cy. '13 Dentist, Forsyth Dental Hospital, Res. Garrison Hall, Corrison State St.

- Good, Roy F., Cy. '13 Dentist, Forsyth Dental Hospital, Res. Garrison Hall, Garrison St.
 Goodale, Francis G., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 53 State St.
 Granger, Frank B., Hv. '99 Physician, 591 Beacon St.
 Green, Arthur F., Hv. '94 Merchant, 82 Market St.
 Green, Robert M., Hv. '95 Wholesale Produce, Green & Co.
 Green, Robert M., Hv. '95 Physician, Res. 78 Mariborough St.
 Greene, Daniel C., Hv. '95 Physician, 483 Beacon St.
 Greene, Edwin F., Br. '01 President, Pacific Mills, 60 Federal St., Res. 70 Kilby St.
 Greene, Phillips F., A. '15 Student, Har-vard Medical School
 Griswold, Leon S., Hv. '89 Geologist & Mining Engineer, 53 State St.
 Hall, Clifford F., Tu. '96 Teacher, 334 Boylston St.
 Hall, Stanley B., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 101 Milk St.
 Halliday, John, Hv. '99 Physician, 1391

- Hy. '99 Physician, 1391 Halliday, John, Hv. ' Commonwealth Ave.
- Hanley, William A., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 709 Pemberton Bldg.



- Hapgood, Charles W., Tec. '96 Chemist, Res. 276 Commonwealth Ave. Hardwick, Richard, Tec. '17 Ice Cream, 1033 Kemball Bldg. Hardy, Everett C., Hv. '13 Salesman, 373 Washington St. Hayes, Henry W., Tu. '87 Engineer, 1 Beacon St. Hayward, Alfred W., Tu. '14 Structural Engineer, Stone & Webster Co. Henderson, William P., Hv. '88 Teacher, Boston Latin School Herrick, Everett C., Cy. '98 Clergyman, 79 High St., Charleston District Hicks, Blanchard F., Tu. '94 Customs Service, 177 State St. Hicks, Leslie R., Br. '03 Electrical En-gineer, 201 Devonshire St. Higgins, Lawrence, Hv. '18 Student, Res. 270 Commonwealth Ave. Hill, Henry H., Hv. '99 Brush Manu-facturer, 700 Harrison Ave. Hitchcock, Loramus E., A. '72 Justice, Court House Hollidav. Guv H., Hv. '89 Ass't Clerk,

- Hitchcock, Lor Court House
- Court House Holliday, Guy H., Hv. '89 Ass't Clerk, Superior Court, 117 Court House, Res. 97 Mountfort St. Holmes, Charles N., Hv. '96 Literary Work, Hotel Nottingham Holmes, Hector M., Hv. '96 Lawyer, 84 State St. Holmes, Valdemar F., Tec. '01 Pres. & Treas., 131 State St. Holt, Robert H., Hv. '11 Lawyer, 55 Congress St.

- Holt, Robert H., Hv. '11 Lawyer, 55 Congress St.
 Horr, John W., Tec. '02 Sales Dept., 141 Milk St.
 Howie, David H., Hv. '07 Secretary, 44 State St.
 Hudson, William A., N. Y. '97 Electrical Engineer, 1165 Massachusetts Ave.
 Hunneman, John R., Hv. '14 Student, Mass. Inst. of Technology
 Hunt, Milton B., Cy. '07 & Br. '09 Social Service, Res. 6 Garland St.
 Hunter, William, Le. '07 & Pa. '08 New England Sales A'gt, Res. Algonquin Club

- Hutchins, Edward, Hv. '11 Student, Res. 166 Beacon St. Hutchinson, William S., Tec. '92 Mining Engineer, 50 Congress St. 11feld, Lawrence L. A., Hv. '11 Wool Businees, 196 Summer St., Res. 200 Summer St.
- Summer St., Kes. 200 Summer St. Jarad, Forrest, Hv: '08 Editor, 201 Colum-bus Ave. Jonnson, Arthur T., Hv. '88 Lawyer, 20 Pemberton St. Johnson, Arthur T., Hv. '88 Lawyer, Barrisers' Hall Johnson, Millard F., Br. '76 Clergyman, Res. 39 Woodbine St. Jones, Henry V., A. '87 Salesman, 83 Pearl St. Jones, Louis G., Nw. '96 President, c/o Curtis Publishing Co. of Mass. Jordan, Robert A., Hv. '92 Lawyer, 60 State St. Kelly, Arthur J., Hv. '12 Business. Res.

- State St. Kelly, Arthur J., Hv. '12 Business, Res. 12 Abbotsford St. Kelly, Nathan S., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 24 Milk St., Res. 27 Glenville Ave. Kendall, Albert L., Tec. '94 Engineer & Inspector, 31 Milk St. Kenyon, Howard D., Br. '96 Junior Master, Mechanic Arts School
- Kerans, James, Hv. '07 Business, 7 Water St.
- Kimball, Henry M., A. '14 Student, 19 Upton St.

- Kimball, Robert F., Hv. '08 Business, 72 Franklin St. King, Henry A., A. '73 Justice, Court . House
- Kingsley, Clarence D., Cg. '97 High School Inspector, Massachusetts Ford
- Bldg.
- Kneeland, Martin D., Ham. '69 Clergy-man, Tremont Temple Kneeland, Paul D., Ham. '09 Forester,
- 6 Beacon St. Knight, William A., W. R. '86 Clergyman, Brighton Parsonage Knowlton, William A., A. '81 Lawyer, 77 Summer St.
- Summer St. Knudson, Albert C., Minn. '93 Professor, Boson Univ. of Theology Lamson, John S., Tu. '89 Civil Engineer, 308 Boylston St. Larrabee, Ralph C., Hv. '93 Physician, 912 Beacon St. Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 Electrical Engineer, 30 Roylston C.

- Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 Electrical Engineer, 39 Boylston St. Lazenby, John R., Hv. '06 Lawyer, 57 Equitable Bldg. Leach, Henry S., Tu. '15 Listing Clerk, 17 Court St. LeBaron, Frederic N., Tec. '97 Vacuum Cleaners, 17 Milk St., Res. 20 Westland Ave. Lescon, Pobart A. Hr. '00 Manufacturer

- Cleaners, 1/ Milk St., Res. 20 VVetsanu Ave.
 Leeson, Robert A. Hv. '99 Manufacturer, Treas., 95 South St., Res. 256 Com-monwealth Ave.
 Leete, William W., A. '77 Clergyman, 14 Beacon St.
 Lewis, Arthur G., Hv. '96 Lawyer, 53 State St.
 Lewis, Arthur G., Hv. '96 Lawyer, 53 Old South Bldg.
 Lieder, Paul E., Hv. '10 Instructor, Mass. Inst. of Technology
 Liming, Melville D., Mi. '06 Lawyer & Instructor, Res. 39 Court St;
 Loomis, Warren W., Br. '04 Ass't Pur-chasing Agent, The Stone & Webster Engineering Corporation, 147 Milk St.
 Lowe, Richard V., Tec. '17 574 Common-wealth Bldg.
 Lives Frank I. Wmg. '91 Cleargeman
- wealth Bldg. Luce, Frank L, Wms. '91 Clergyman, 202 Samin Hill Ave. McDavitt, John O., Tu. '94 Accountant,
- 50 Oliver St. McKay, Donald D., A. '09 Bond Sales-man, Harris, Forbes & Co., Devon-shire St.

- shire St McKay, Hugh G., Cy. '16 Student, Tufts Medical College McKenna, William ., Tu. '11 Chemist, 77-79 Sudbury St. McLaughlin, Richard J., Tec. '17 Student, Res. 462 Audubon Rd. MacAusland, Andrew R., Hv. '07 Surgeon, 240 Newbury St. MacNaughton, James H., Sy. '13 Archi-tect, 125 Tremont St. Macy, John A., Hv. '99 Journalist, Liter-ary Editor, Boston Herald, Res. 114 Feaway, St.
- Fenway St. ark, Kenneth L., Hv. '98 Teacher, Simmons College, Res. 214 S. Hunting-Mark.
- Summons College, Res. 214 S. Hunting-ton Ave. Maroney, Frederick W., Bd. '17 Student, Tufts Medical School Marsh, Prederick C., Tu. '00 Superintend-ent, 259 Summer St., Res. 152 W. Can-ton St.
- Mathews, George W., Hv. '96 Lawyer, Mathews, Thompson & Spring, Tremont Bldg.
- Maverick, George M., Tec. '16 Res. 526 Beacon St.

Mellen, George H., A. '74 Lawyer, 15 Beacon St. Merriam, Arthur B., Cy. '11 Social Work,

Merriam, Arthur B., Cy. '11 Social Work, 43 Hawkins St. Merrill, Leverett B., Wms. '92 Vocal Teacher, 218 Tremont St. Merriman, Frank W., Hv. '95 Manufac-turer, 185 Amory St. Merritt, Royal McK., Br. '07 Business Mgr., Pneuvac Co., 59 Temple Pl. Mighill, Thomas A., A. '89 Chemist, 147 Milk St. Miller, John C., My. '82 Court Reporter, 1002 Barristers' Hall Miller, I.eslie, D. P. '16 Student, Boston School of Theology Miller, Stanwood, A. '14 Secretary, 395 Boylston St. Mitchell, Charles, Hv. '06 364 Washing-ton St.

ton St. Moody, William K., Cy. '67 Business & Fin. Editor, Boston Herald, Res. 76 Fin.' Editor, Boston Herald, Res. 76 Bowdoin Ave. Moore, Robert W., Jr., Cg. '13 Insurance, New England Mutual Life Ins. Co. Morison, Norman W., Tu. '16 Representa-tive, 30 State St. Morrison, Adelbert W. H., Tu. '94 Teacher, Mechanics Art High School Morse, Lewis K., Hv. '91 Lawyer & Trustee, 201 Devonshire St. Morton, Andrew M., Hv. '90 Clerk, 25 Washington St. Mosher, Harris P., Hv. '92 Physician, 828 Beacon St. Moss, Norman A., Br. '00 Teacher,

828 Beacon St. Moss, Norman A., Br. '00 Teacher, English High School Myers, Cortland R., Ro. '87 Clergyman, Fremont Temple Nafis, Fred L., N. Y. '06 Salesman, 110 Federal St. Nach Renderick H. Hr. '05 Lawyer

Nafis, Fred L., N. Y. '06 Salesman, 110 Federal St.
Nash, Frederick H., Hv. '95 Lawyer, 30 State St.
Nash, Philip C., Hv. '11 Civil Engineer, 15 Beacon St.
Nay, Frank N., A. & Hv. '87 Law-yer, Tremont Bldg.
Newell, Lyman C., Br. '90 College Pro-fessor, Boston Univ., 668 Boylston St.
Newton, Francis C., A. '15 Student, Harvard Medical School
Nichols, Robert P., Tec. '05 Eastern Steamship Corp., India Wharf
Noble, Albert F., A '05 Petroleum, 120 Boylston St.
Norton, Paul W., A. '05 Architectural Engineer, 100 Boylston St.
Ohler, Henry E., Hv. '10 Physician, Boston City Hospital
Osgood, Arthur H., Hv. '87 Dentist, 460 Boylston St.
Palmer, Herbert H., A. '07 Teacher, High School of Commerce

Boylston St. Palmer, Herbert H., A. '07 Teacher, High School of Commerce Palmer, Joseph N., Hv. '86 Lawyer, 45 Milk St. Parke, Edwin Van B., Hv. '08 Secretary, Ass't Sec'y, Chamber of Commerce Parke, Raymond T., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 159 Devonshire St.

Parker, Raymond T., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 159 Devonshire St.
 Parker, Albert K., My. '10 Wool Sales-man, 256 Summer St.
 Parker, John E., My. '01 Textiles, 78 Chauncy St.
 Partridge, Russell G., Hv. '08 Lawyer, 131 State St.

Pearce, Arthur C., Cy. '00 Physician, 543 Boylston St.

Pearson, Edward J., Cn. '83 Railway, N. Y., N. H. & Hartford R. R. Co. Penhallow. Dunlap P., Hv. '03 Surgeon, Res. 46 Gloucester St. Perkins, Carl A., My. '07 Salesman, 59 Commercial St. Pevear, Monroe R., Tec. '11 Architect, 71 Brimmer St. Phillips, Eben F., Hv. '98 Publisher, Silver Burdett & Co. Pierce, Frank L., Tu. '98 Lawyer, 1017 Tremont Bildg.

Tremont Bldg. Pillsbury, William F., Broker, 8 Congress St. Hv. '89 Stock

- Plummer, Frederick, Hv. '88 Broker, 24 Milk St., Res. P. O. Box 2703 Poole, Irving, Hv. '12 Real Estate Bro-ker, 16 State St. Poore, Emery B., Bd. '16 Business, 43 Kilka, St.
- Kilby St. orter, William H., Hv. '98 Salesman, Porter, William 165 Lincoln St.

Potter, Allen, Hv. '17 Student, Res. 19 Bralmore Rd. Preble, William E., Bd. '98 Physician, Res. 416 Marlborough St. Puffer, Lewis R., Cn. '14 Business, 683

- Atlantic Ave. Rackeman, Felix, Cn. '82 Lawyer, Ames
- Bldg. Randolph, Edwin M., Cg. '98 Instructor,

Montgomery St. Rausch, Chester C., Hv. '09 Construction Engineer, 25 Arch St. Reed, Arthur B., Tu. '16 Bond Salesman, 35 Congress St., Res. 11 Nassau St. Reed, Byron W., U. '06 Lawyer, 912 Old South Bldg.

Reed, Byron W., U. '06 Lawyer, 912 Old South Bldg.
Reed, Theodore W., Wms. '10 & Wis. '11 Sales Mgr., 940 Commonwealth Ave.
Reed, Theodore W., Wms. '12 Traveling Salesman, 79 Sudbury St.
Reppert, George H., Tec. '08 Engineer, 34 India St.
Retan, Fred S., Cg. '89 Manager, 301-304 Tremont Bldg.
Reynolds, William W., Br. '07 Engineer & Supt. of Instruction, J. H. Sullivan Co., Brighton St.
Rhoades, Vinfred C., Co. '94 Clergyman, Eliot Cong'l Church, 23 Moreland St.
Rhodes, James F., N. Y. '67 Historian, 392 Beacon St.
Rice, Edward E., Hv. '97 Publisher, 303 Equitable Bldg.

Beacon St.
Beacon St.
Rice, Edward E., Hv. '97 Publisher, 303 Equitable Bldg.
Richard, Paul W., Wis. '18 Student, 37 Killsyth Rd.
Richards, James A., Hv. '00 Clergyman, Mt. Vernon Church, 383 Marlboro St.
Richardson, Myron W., Hv. '86 Educator, Headmaster Girls' High School
Richmod, Miles S., Tec. '99 Horace K. Turner Co.
Roberts, Wilbur T., Tec. '12 Engineer, 55 High St.
Robey, William H., Jr., Hv. '93 Physician & Instructor, Harvard Medical School, Res. 202 Commonwealth Ave. Res. 202 Commonwealth Ave.

Robinson, Harold W., Bd. '04 Music Pubisher, 246 Summer St.

Rogers, Mark H., Wms. '00 Physician, 483 Beacon St. Rogers, Newell W., Tu & Tec. '14 Sales-man, 38 Columbus Ave.

Rolfe, George W., Hv. '85 Instructor, Mass. Inst. of Tec.

Rowe, Harry S., A. '97 Printer, 26 Dock St.

Roy, Kenneth W., Tec. '15 27 School St.

Digitized by Google

- Royal, Kent T., Cy. '15 Student, Har-vard Medical School Russell, James P., Tu. '98 Lawyer, 18
- Tremont St. Russell, Philip A., Tec. '14 Engineer, 27 School St.
- Sampson, Arthur W., Hv. '09 Advertising.

- School SL.
 Sampson, Arthur W., Hv. '09 Advertising, 166 Essex St.
 Saville, Huntington, Hv. '93 Lawyer, 701
 Barristers' Hall
 Schubarth, Cromwell T., Br. '76 Merchan-dise Broker, Clommer & Conover, Inc., 2 Chatham Row
 Scott, Albert L., Br. '00 Engineer, Treas. Lockwood, Green & Co., 60 Federal St.
 Scotille, John H., Tec. '11 27 School St.
 Shaw, Winfield L., Hv. '00 Shoe Manu-facturer, 354 Congress St.
 Shead, Paul W., Tec. '14 Auto Equip-ment, Gray & Davis
 Sheehy, Vincent H., Tu. '09 Real Estate & Insurance, 294 Washington St.
 Sheperd, Frank C., Tec. '92 Valuation, B. & M. R. R., North Sta., Res. 1924 Beacon St.
 Shurtleff, Flavel, Hv. '01 Lawyer, 19 Con-gress St.

- Shurtleff, Flavel, Hv. '01 Lawyer, 19 Con-gress St. Shutte, Philip C., Tu. '13 Weigher, 152 Milk St. Simmons, Fay A., My. '02 Banker, With N. W. Harris & Co., 35 Federal St. Smith, Curtis N., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 19 Concress St. Congress St.
- congress 5t. mith, Harrison W., Hv. '95 Associate Professor, Mass. Inst. of Tech. mith, Reginald H., Hv. '10 Lawyer, Smith,
- Smith, Kegun 39 Court St.
- 39 Court St.
 Smith, Thomas P., Jr., Hv. '05 Advertising, 530 Atlantic Ave.
 Somes, Abraham J., Bd. '11 Insurance, 176 Federal St.
 Soule, Allen P., Cy. '79 Agent, American Book Co.

- Book Co. Soule, Seymour, Cy. '12 Sales Manager, 530 Atlantic Ave. Southard, Elmer E., Hv. '97 Physician,

- 530 Atlantic Ave. Southard, Elmer E., Hv. '97 Physician, Director, Psychopathic Hospital Speer, Guy F., Pa. St. '10 Electrical Engineer, 39 Boylston St. Spring, Leverett W., Wms. '63 College Professor-Emeritus, Brimmer Chambers Stark, Gerald R., Wis. '15 Advertising, Shepard, Norwell Co., Res. 316 Hunting-ton Ave. ton Ave.
- Stearns, Albert W., Tu. '09 Physician, 520 Commonwealth Ave.
- Stevens, Parker G., Ill. '06 Manager, 70 Devonshire St. Stone, James S., Hv. '89 Physician, 234
- Devonshire St. Stone, James S., Hv. '89 Physician, 234 Marlborough St. Storms, Frank H., Hv. '14 Business, Babson's Statistical Organization Stratton, Reale R., Bd. '16 Business, With Fiske Tire Co. Strickland, Sidney T., Tec. '05 Architect, 56 Devonshire St. Sullivan, Eugene J., Tu. '07 Lawyer, 43 Tremont St. Sullivan, Bichard W. Bd. '11 15 Concord

- Sullivan, Richard W., Bd. '11 15 Concord
- Sq.
- Sq. Sutton, Frank F., Cg. '07 Representing, Houghton Mifflin Co. Taylor, Chester E., Tu. '05 Supervisor of Track, 369 South Sta. Taylor, Earl W., Ro. '07 Roxbury High Cohool, Earl W., Ro. '07 Roxbury High Taylor, I School
- Tenney, Albert B., Tec. '94 Engineer, 201 Devonshire St. Thayer, Eugene, A. '89 Physician, 2683 Washington St.

- Thayer, Frederick G., A. '06 Advertising, 683 Atlantic Ave. Thompson, Ralph L., Bd. '10 Business, 20 Franklin St., Res. 15 Concord Sq. Tibbetts, Ralph E., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 831 Tremont Bidg. Tibbetts, Walter I., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 591 Walkhill St. Timker, George K., Mar. '99 Iron & Steel Business, 120 Franklin St. Tobey, Arthur E., D. P. '13 Civil Engi-neer, 70 Kilby St. Tompkins, Maurice C., Tec. '06 77 Frank-lin St.

- lin St. Tower, Gilbert S., Tec. '05 Insurance, 31 Milk St.
- 31 Milk St. Trottier, Edward A., Bd. '14 Wool, Ayers-Bridges Co. Tryon, Winthrop P., Hv. '92 Musical Critic, "The Christian Science Moni-tor," St. Paul & Falmouth Sts. Turner, Everett P., Tec. '02 Investments, 50 Science Sci
- 50 State St. Turner, Howard C., Tec. '02 Gen. Mgr., 161 Devonshire St., Res. 31 Gloucester St.
- Varney, Everett W., Bd. '99 Lawyer, 512 Albany Bidg. Vogel, Frank, Hv. '87 Professor, Mass. Inst. of Tech.
- Vredenburgh, La Rue, Ru. '77 Electrical Engineer, 39 Boylston St., Res. 123 Sutherland Rd.
- Vredenburgh, Raymond T., Ru. '05 Sales-man, 201 Devonshire St., Res. 123 man, 201 De Sutherland Rd. 123

- man, 201 Devonsire St., Res. 123
 Sutherland Rd.
 Wadeigh Herbert A., Hv. '00 Banker, 4 Post Office Sq.
 Wales, Winthrop L., Tu. '10 Engineer, Stone & Webster Co.
 Warner, Charles D., Mch. '91 Editor, Christian Science Monitor
 Warren, Charles T., Wis. '99 Dentist, 168 Newberry St.
 Warren, Ambrose B., Cy. '99 Teacher, Mechanical Arts High School, Res. 20 Nottingham St., Dorchester Hgts.
 Warren, Frederic L., Ham. '17 Salesman, 104 Kingston St.
 Washburn, Arthur H., A. '15 Teacher, Res. 377 Marlboro St.
 Weaver, Herbert S., Cy. '82 Teacher, 32 High Rock Way
 Wells, Roy T., Tu. '98 Sales Engineer, 613 Albany St.
 Wheelock, Charles B., Cn. '76 Insurance & Trustee of Estates, 107 Water St.

- heelock, Charles B., Cn. '76 Insurance & Trustee of Estates, 107 Water St.
- White, Frank O., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 60 State St. White, Leon E., My. '90 Physician, 397
- State St. White, Leon E., My. '90 Physician, 397 Marlboro St. White, True W., Tu. '87 Manager, 120 Boylston St. Whitemore, Charles A., Hv. '85 Lawyer, 728 Exchange Bldg., Res. 280 Dart-mouth St.
- Wilkinson, Everett R., Lf. '14 Bond Sales-man, 60 State St., Res. 270 Bay State Rd.
- Rd. Williams, Henry T., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 750 Congress St. Williams, Holden P., Hv. '02 Insurance Broker, 120 Water St. Wingate, Dana Joseph P., Hv. '14 Busi-ness, 111 Devonshire St. Wogan, Joseph F., Bd. '07 Business, 205 Lincoln St.

- Lincoln St., Woodberry, Horace W., Jr., Br. '13 Clerk, With Glen Shirt & Collar Co., 121 Tre-mont St.

363

Woods, Frederick L., Hv. '05 Executive Sec'y, 30 Congress St. Woods, Robert A., A. '86 Head of South End House, 20 Union Pk., Res. 16 Bond St. Woodward, Clarence R., Tec. '12 35 Wen-

- Woodward, Clarence R., 196. 18 55 Weat-dell St. Wright, Joseph A., Sy. '92 Salesman, 10 Thacher St. Young, Frank L., Br. '74 Manufacturer & Merchant, 111 Purchase St. Young, Willard T., St. '97 Manager, 27 Haymarket Sq., Res. 1056 Common-wasth Are wealth Ave. Youngman, William S., Hv. '95 Lawyer,
- 19 Congress St.

Boxford

Alcott, William P., Wms. '61 Clergyman Morse, Lewis K., Hv. '91 Lawyer & Trustee

Bradford

Davis, Francis H., Br. '82 Clergyman, Res. 1 Carleton Sq.

Braintree

Arnold, George A., Tu. '92 Market Gardener, G. H. Arnold & Sons, Res. 242 Middle St. Arnold, John E., Tu. '98 Market Gardener, 176 Arnold St. Shaw, Winfield L., Hv. '00 Shoe Manu-facturer, Res. 20 Cochata Rd.

Brewster

Bickford, Thomas, Cg. '75 Principal, Sea Pines

Bridgewater

aton, William W., Tec. Business, 49 Summer St. '97 Private Eaton,

Brighton

Brighton Atwood, Joshus, 3d, Tec. '92 Chief Engi-neer, Res. 280 Foster St. Beaman, Harry C., Jr., Hv. '10 Wool Salesman, Res. 46 Burton St. Granata, Tancredi G., Cy. '14 Physician, St. Elizabeth Hospital Hapgood, Charles W., Tec. '96 Chemist, New England Rendering Co. Huntington, Paul O., Tu. '13 Ass't Super-intendent, Res. 141 Foster St. Mulnix, Andrew H., A. '91 Clergyman, 367 Faneuil St. Richardson, Myron W., Hv. '96 Educator.

- 367 Faneuil St.
 Richardson, Myron W., Hv. '96 Educator, Res. 67 Brooksdale Rd.
 Warner, Charles T., Wis. '99 Dentist, Res. 64 Fairbanks St.
 Wogan, Joseph F., Bd. '07 Business, Res. 160 Washington St.

Brockton

- Brockton Blackey, John H., Cg. '17 Student, Res. 19 E. Chestnut St Getchell, Merle S., Cy. '93 Master, High School, Res. 24 Chester Ave. Loud, Nathan D., A. '96 Salesman, c/o Chas. A. Eaton Co. MacGregory, Albert C., Cg. '92 Teacher, High School, Res. 31 Silver Rd. Reagan, Leon, Tu. '10 Clerk, Executive Bldg., Campello, Res. The 'Checkerton' Roberts, Ernest M., Sw. & A. '11 Head of Dept. of Physical Education, Brock-ton Schools, 86 Morse Ave., Res. The Cheston

- Thorndike, Herbert C., Hv. '02 Lawyer, 172 Main St. Whitmore, Frank H., Hv. '99 Librarian, Brockton Public Library, Res. 167 New-
- bury St.

Brookfield

Parker, Theodore B., Tu. '10 Fruit Grower Brookline

- Brookline Adams, James, Jr., Hv. '05 Bond Sales-man, Res. 90 Longwood Ave. Beale, David, Cn. '17 Student Bent, James S., Jr., Hv. '03 Oil Business, Res. 41 Clark Rd. Bowditch, Harold, Hv. '05 Physician, 60 Harvard Ave. Brush, Edwin M., Hv. '01 Fire Insurance, Res. 9 Hawes St. Cobb. Edward S., N. Y. '17 Student, Res. 23 Kenwood St. Cobmant, William F., A. '03 Master Printer, 18 Davis Ave. Cowles, Joseph W., Cn. '90 Electrical Supt., Res. 131 Thorndike St. De Long, Harold C., Hv. '03 Engineer Derr, I.ouis, A. & Tec. '92 Professor, Res. 83 Center St. Edgar, Charles L., Ru. '82 President. Res. 259 Kent St. Falvey, William J., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 71 Strathmore Rd. Farley, Frank E., Hv. '93 Professor, Res. 108 Fuller St. de Forest, John W., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 105 Kenne, Na. '83 Railroad, Res. 15 Vernon St. Gifford, Orrin P., Br. '74 Clergyman, 44 Marion St. 10 Clainn, Rd.

- 44 Marion St. Gleason, Albert A., Hv. '86 Lawyer, Res. 10 Clafin Rd. Holmes, Valdemar F., Tec. '01 Pres. & Treas., Res. 51 Winslow Rd Hudson, William A., N. Y. '97 Electrical Engineer, Res. 5 Washburn Terrace Jenkinson, Egbert W. A., Tu. '16 Student, Res. 63 Rawson Rd., Tu. '16 Student, Res. 63 Rawson Rd., Tu. '16 Student, Res. 63 Rawson Rd., Tu. '12 Banker, Res. 83 Beal St. Leach, Henry S., Tu. '15 Listing Clerk, Res. 107 Thorndike St. Lewis, Arthur G., Hv. '96 Lawyer, Res. 240 Clinton Rd.

- Lewis, Arthur G., Hv. '90 Lawyer, Res. 240 Clinton Rd. Merriam, Arthur B., Cy. '11 Social Work, Res. 19 University Rd. Moore, Robert W., Jr., Cg. '13 Insurance, Res. 41 Orkney Rd. Morrison, Adelbert W. H., Tu. '94 Teacher, Res. 40 Salisbury Rd. Newell, Lyman C., Br. '90 College Pro-fessor, Res. 97 Fuller St. Parke, Raymond T., Hv. '98 Lawyer, Res. 108 Winthrop Rd. Pearce, Arthur C., Cy. '00 Physician, Record, Charles A., Tec. '01 Res. 49 Westbourne Terrace Reppert, George H., Tec. '08 Engineer, Res. 14 Chapin Rd. Richmond, Miles S., Tec. '99 Res. 67 Buckminster Rd.
- Richmond, Miles S., Tec. '99 Res. 67 Buckminster Rd. Rogers, Newell W., Tu. '14 Salesman, Res. 1426 Commonwealth Ave. Schwarz, George F., Hv. '95 Consulting Forester, 1470 Beacon St. Scoville, John H., Tec. '11 Res. 14 Chapin Rd. Slack, Ezra A., A. '78 Clergyman, 198 Harvard St.

Digitized by Google

- Spaulding, Charles H., Br. '65 Clergyman, 87 Evans Rd. Spaulding, Fred M., Hv. '93 Physician, 87 Evans Rd.

- 87 Evans Rd. Stevens, Parker G., Ill. '06 Manager, Res. 1675 Beacon St. Strickland, Sidney T., Tec. '05 Architect, Res. 57 Hedge Rd. Trottier, Edward A., Bd. '14 Wool, Res. 88 University Rd. Twombley, John F., Hv. '94 Lawyer, 34 Green St. Wadsworth Generas P. The '08 27 Division

- Green St. Wadsworth, George R., Tec. '98 37 Phil-brick Rd. Ward, Charles L., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 67 Colchester St. Wheelock, Charles B., Cn. '76 Insurance & Trustee of Estates, Res. 209 Babcock St.

- St. White, Frank O., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Res. 97 Sewall Ave. White, Franklin K., Wms. '90 Merchant, 1 Columbia Terrace Williams, Henry T., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 249 Beacon St. Youngman, William S., Hv. '95 Lawyer, Res. 10 Orkney Rd.

Cambridge

- Abbot, Edwin H., Jr., Hv. '03 Lawyer, Res. 1 Follen St. Allen, Charles V., Tec. '93 Res. 357
- Harvard St. Ames, Richard, Hv. '07 Secretary, Harvard Law School

- Ames, Richard, HV. '07 Secretary, Harvard Law School
 Atkinson, Edward E., Br. '79 Clergyman, 396 Harvard St.
 Babson, Richard C., Hv. '12 Business, Res. 475 Broadway
 Bailey, Irving W., Hv. '07 Research, Applied Biology, Res. 42 Shepard St.
 Bailey, Robert M., My. '72 Printer, Uni-versity Press
 Barton, Howard H., Hv. '11 Architect, 211 Brattle Bidg.
 Beane, Arthur, Hv. '11 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 51 Brattle St.
 Bennett, George S., A. '91 Clergyman, 54 Langdon St.
 Bernbaum, Ernest, Hv. '02 Instructor, Harvard Univ., Res. 86 Sparks St.
 Bloyer, Charles L., Mar. '13 Law Student, Harvard Univ.

- Res. 53 Agassiz St.
 Boyer, Charles L., Mar. '13 Law Student, Harvard Univ.
 Bray, Hubert E., Tu. '10 Student, Harward Univ. Graduate School
 Breed, William B., Hv. '14 Medical Student, Harvard Univ.
 Brewer, Edward V., W. R. '09 Instructor, Harvard Univ., Res. 26 Garden St.
 Brown, John P., Hv. '14 Law, Harvard Law, Res. 396 Harvard St.
 Chambers, Raymond, Nw. '11 Graduate Student, Harvard Univ.
 Chase, George H., Hv. '96 Ass't Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 11 Kirkland Rd.
 Chase, George H., Hv. '96 Ass't Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 11 Kirkland Rd.
 Chase, Samuel W., Bd. '14 Agassiz Museum, Res. 174 Lexington Ave.
 Cole, William H., Ham. '14 Student, 9 Conaut Hall
 Conaut, James B., Hv. '14 Teacher, Teaching Fellow Harvard Univ.
 Cook, Frank G., Hv. '82 Lawyer, Res.
 44 Graden St.
 Conshite, Leonard W., Br. '05 Impor-tances
- Ter Uartuen St. Cronkhite, Leonard W., Br. '05 Impor-ter & Agent, Res. 55 Sacramento St. Cross, George N., A. '76 Teacher, 384 Harvard St.

Danner, William M., Jr., Hv. '13 Y. M. C. A. Sceretary, Res. 105 Raymond St. Davis, Joseph S., Hv. '08 Instructor, Harvard Univ.
Douglas, Paul H., Bd. '13' Student, Harvard Univ., Res. 84 Prescott St.
Dorman, Frederick H., Bd. '02 Drinkwäer, Arthur, Hv. '00 Lawyer, Res. 50 Buckingham St.
Eliot, Frederick M., Hv. '11 Clergyman, 27 Chauncey St.
Eustis, Richard S., Hv. '07 Physician, 17 Highland St.
Fenstermacher, Earl J., Cal. '15 Student, Harvard Univ.
Fish, Alfred L., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Res. 119 Oxford St.
Fitch, Albert P., Hv. '00 Clergyman & Pres., Andover Theological Seminary, 29 Follen St.
Flanders, Henry A., Hv. '01 Ice Business, 171 E. 2d St.
Fooye, Wilbur G., Cy. '09 Teacher, 20 College House
Francke Henry G. Hv. '14 Business

- Poye, Wilbur G., Cy. '09 Teacher, 20 College House Francke, Henry G., Hv. '14 Business, Res. 3 Berkeley Pl. Francke, Hugo, Hv. '15 Res. 3 Berkeley

- Pl.
 Fuller, Charles S., Hv. '96 Manufacturer's Agent, Res. 12 St. Paul St.
 Garland, Paul N., Hv. '08 Business, Res. "The Alwinor"
 Gerry, Harry M., Cy. '98 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Res. 820 Massachusetts Ave.
 Gibson, Leonard R., Jr., Bd. '14 Student, Harvard Univ.
- Gibson, Leonard R., Jr., Du. 17 Suuten, Harvard Univ. Gilbert, Harold D., Bd. '13 Salesman, Res. 33 Mellen St. Gott, Charles, Tu. '11 Instructor, Warren House, Harvard Univ., Res. 145 Larch Da
- Rd.
- Rd. Graham, James M., Jr., Hv. '15 Student, Res. 54 Dunster St. Green, Arthur E., Hv. '94 Merchant, Res. 54 Garfield St. Green, Edmund H., Hv. '95 Wholesale Produce, Res. 54 Garfield St. Gries, John M., Mi. '05 Lecturer, Harvard Univ., Res. 15 Bellevue Ave. Griscom, Walter S., Pa. '09 84 Prescott St

- St.
- ulick, Charles B., Hv. '91 Teacher Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 59 Fayer-weather St. Gulick,
- weather St. Haggart, Gilbert E., St. '15 Student, Res. 13 Holyoke House Cv. '12 Res. 84

- 13 Holyoke Hamilton, Ralph E., Cy. 12 Antrim St. Hancock, Frank R., Hv. '12 Teacher, 160 Oxford St. Haussermann, Oscar W., Hv. '12 Student, Harvard Law School Henderson, Lawrence J., Hv. '98 Ass't Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 4 '72 Justice, Henderson, Lawrence J., Hv. '98 Ass't Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 4 Willard St. Hitchcock Loramus E., A. '72 Justice, Res. 46 Mt. Vernon St. Hodgdon, Andrew Y., Hv. '13 Student, Harvard Graduate School Holbrock, Marshall S., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Garfield St. Holcombe Arthur N. Hy. '06 Ass't

- Holcombe, Arthur N., Hv. '06 Ass't Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 21 Follen
- St.
- Holt, Robert H., Hv. '11 Lawyer, Res. 396 Harvard St. Howard, William G., Hv. '91 Ass't Pro-fessor, Harvard Univ., Res. 39 Kirkfessor, Harvard Univ., Res. 39 Kirk-land St. Howe, Sheldon J., Br. '08 Ass't Instructor, Harvard Univ., Res. 396 Harvard St.

Howes, Seth F. H., Cy. '14 Student, Harvard Medical School Howie, David H., Hv. '07 Secretary, Res. 17 William St. Hughes, Hector J., Hv. '94 Professor, Harvard University, Res. 6 Clement

Circle

Circle, Lewis D., Hv. '01 Business, 23 Maple Ave.
Hutchins, Edward, Hv. '11 Student, Har-vard Law School
Jenkinson, Egbert W. A., Tu. '16 Student, Andover Theo. Sem.
Kingsley, Clarence D., Cg. '97 High School Inspector, Res. 65 Langdon St.
Ladd, Paul R., Bd. '16 Student, Harvard College
Lamb, Arthur B., Tu. '00 Teacher, Chemi-cal Laboratory, Harvard College
Lane, Charles C., Hv. '04 Publisher, Director, Harvard University Press, University Hall
Laughlin, Ralph A., Mar. '14 Ass't Super-intendent

intendent

intendent Lazenby, John R., Hv. '06 Lawyer, Res. 16 Garden St. Leach, Albert E., Cy. '13 Student of Osteopathy, 13 Craigie St. Lee, Roger I., Hv. '02 Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 51 Brattle St. Lieder, Paul R., Hv. '10 Instructor, Res. Holyoke 6 Livingston, Charles H., Hv. '10 Student.

Lieder, Paul R., Hv. '10 Instructor, Res. Holyoke 6
Livingston, Charles H., Hv. '10 Student, Harvard Graduate School
Loomis, Chauncey C., Hv. '15 Chemist Officer
Lord, Robert H., Hv. & Nw. '06 Teacher, Harvard Univ., Res. Westmorly 22
McDavitt, John O., Tu. '94 Accountant, Res. 14 Rutland St.
Marble, Fred E., Ro. '87 Clergyman, Res. 41 Hawthorn St.
Marble, Fred E., Ro. '87 Clergyman, Res. 41 Hawthorn St.
Mighill, Thomas A., A. '89 Chemist, Res. 301 Huron Ave.
Minnich, Dwight E., Mi. '10 Graduate Student, 30 Conant Hall
Morris, George P., Ru. '88 Journalist, Riverbank Court
Munn, James B., Hv. '12 Student, Harvard Graduate School, 12 Prescott Hall
Myers, Cortland R., Ro. '87 Clergyman, Res. Riverbank Court
Myles, Leo T., Tu. '02 Physician, 1776 Massachusetts Ave
Nash Henry L., Hv. '16 Student
Newell, Arthur F., Br. '12 Student, An-dover Theological Seminary & Harvard Graduate School, Res. 25 Hammond St.
Noyes, Carleton E., Hv. '86 Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 74 Avon Hill St.
Place, Henry C., Hv. '14 Student, Harvard Law School
Poue, Paul W., III. '14 Law Student, Brone Julio David Harvard

Place, Henry C., Hv. '14 Student, Harvard Law School Pogue, Paul W., Ill. '14 Law Student, Harvard Univ., Res. 44 Hastings Hall Porter, Morris N., Cg. '06 Graduat Student, 21 College House Reagle, Benjamin H., D. P. '12 Medical Student, Harvard Univ.

Rand, Edward K., Hv. '94 Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. 107 Lake View Ave.

Reed, Willard, Hv. '91 Principal, Browne & Nichols School, Res. 103 Walker St. Reeves, Henry E., Hv. '12 Traveling Salesman, Res. 25 Sacramento St.

Rice, William G., Jr., Hv. '14 Student, Harvard Law School Richardson, James C., Cy. '09 Medical Student, Mass. School of Osteopathy Rolfe, George W., Hv. '85 Instructor, Res. 175 Hancock St. Saville, Huntington, Hv. '93 Lawyer, Res. 52 Shepard St. Sayles, Robert W., Hv. '01 Curator, Har-vard Univ. Saxon, Olin G., Hv. '14 Student, A 33 James Smith Hall Silver, Bruce R., N. Y. '14 Instructor, Harvard Univ.

- James Smith Hall Silver, Bruce R, N. Y. '14 Instructor, Harvard Univ. Simpson, Elihu C., Mi. '71 Clergyman, 1541 Cambridge St. Smiddy, Charles L., My. '13 Student, Res. 1746 Cambridge St. Smith, Cecil H., Hv. '15 Law Student, Res. Francis Ave. Smith, Cecil H., Hv. '16 Lawyer, Res. Abraham J., Bd. '11 Insurance, Res. Abraham J., Bd. '11 Insurance, Res. 888 Massachusetts Ave. Southard, Elmer E., Hv. '97 Physician, Res. 70 Francis Ave. Speer, Guy F., Pa. St. '10 Electrical Engineer, Res. Y. M. C. A. Stearns, Perry J., Hv. '13 Student, Har-vard Law School Townsend, Robert H., Hv. '09 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 65 Langdon St. Tryson, Winthrop P., Hv. '92 Musical Critic, Res. 10 Avon Pl. Tufts, Elmer E., Bd. '13 Student, 76 Hammond St. Utley, Edward B., A. '85 Physician, Riverbank Court Wantke, Alfred W., Bd. '10 Harvard Graduate School Warren, Robert B., Ham. '12 Student, Harvard College Webster, Hollis, Hv. '84 Tutor, 22 Little Hill Webster, Joseph R., Hv. '93 Tutor, Fair-

- Hill
- Webster, Joseph R., Hv. '93 Tutor, Fair-
- Webster, Joseph L., fax 11 Weeks, Lester F., Cy. '15 Student, Har-vard Univ. Whittemore, William S., Hv. '04 Physi-
- vard Univ. Whittemore, William S., Hv. ... cian, 39 Brattle St. Willey, Clinton B., Wms. '08 Ass't Sales Mgr., The Carters Ink Co., Res. 440 Huron Ave. Winter, John G., Bd. '16 Graduate, Har-vard College Withington, Paul, Hv. '09 Surgeon, Res.
- vard Conv. Paul, Hv. ... 2 Avon St. Wright, Charles H. C., Hv. '91 Instructor, Harvard Univ., Res. 5 Buckingham
- Yeomans, Henry A., Hv. '00 Professor, Harvard Univ., Res. University 15

Cambridgeport

Pedrick, George F., Wms. '96 Furniture Merchant, C. B. Moller

Campello

Lind, Carl O., Le. '18 Student, Res. 76 Hillside Ave.

Canton

Mathews, George W., Hv. '96 Lawyer

Centerville Loomis Elihu, Wms. '47 Clergyman

Charleston

Cram Ralph W., Br. '15 With Davidson Rubber Co.



.

Herrick, Daniel A., Lf. '10 Julian D'Este

Machinery Co. Wight, Marcus, Bd. '62 Masonic Home

Charlton

Percy, Carl L., My. '07 Clergyman

٠

Chatham

Smith, William C., Hv. '85 Lawyer

Chelmsford

Bartlett, Ernest C., Wms. '92 Clergyman

Chelsea

Crafts, William H., Bd. '00 Principal, Grammar School, Res. 51 Fremont Ave. Davis, Howard C., Cg. '03 Supervisor, Res. 18 Tudor St. Endicott, Winthrop T., Tu. '02 Electrical Engineer, 18 Lafayette Ave. Wetherell, Carl B., Hv. '08 Teacher, Chelses High School

Wetherell, Carl B., I Chelsea High School

Chestnut Hill

Chestnut Hill Adams, Charles R., Br. '80 Investment Banker, Res. 464 Heath St. Coffin, Sturgis, 2d, Hv. '97 Real Estate, Res. 56 Spooner Rd. Dike, George P., Wms. '97 & Tec. '99 Patent Attorney, Res. 33 Circuit Rd. Murdock, Kenneth B., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 18 Middlesex Rd. Sayles, Robert W., Hv. '01 Curator, Res. 263 Hammond St.

Chicopee

Prindle, Charles H., My. '84 Physician, 120 Springfield St.

Chicopee Falls ~ Taylor, Frank S., Cn. '92 Paper Business, Res. 71 Church St.

Cliftondale

MacLeod, Earle H., Tu. '19 Student, Res. 22 Whitney St.

Clinton

Morse, George V., A. '14 Lumber (whole-sale & retail), 1179-1203 Main St., Res. 1204 Main St. Taylor, Chester E., Tu. '05 Supervisor of Track, Res. 286 Chestnut St.

Cohasset

Bristol, Burt M., My. '98 Dentist Kellen, William V., Br. '72 Lawyer Murphy, Edward A. C., Br. '13 Teacher, Osgood School Tower, Gilbert S., Tec. '05 Insurance

Colchester

Blake, Henry A., Br. '73 Clergyman Concord

Eckfeldt, Thomas H., Jr., Hv. '17 Student Fenn, Roger C., Hv. '15 Teacher, Middle-sex School Galbraith, Archibald V., Hv. '99 Teacher, Middlesex School Hull, John M., My. '77 Clergyman, 15 Fairhaven Rd. Richardson, Wilbur P., Cn. '14 Chemist, Res. 95 Main St.

Concord Junction

Waite, Frederick A., A. '08

Dalton

Paddock, William L., Cg. '73 Physician

Danvers

Danvers Blodgett, Warren K., 2d, Hv. '11 Instruc-tor, Essex County Agricultural School Hall, Clinton R., A. '06 Ass't Professor, 20 Conant St. Kerans, Edward C., Hv. '04 Manufacturer, Res. 24 Conant St. Kerans, James, Hv. '07 Business, Res. 24 Conant St. Richardson, Ernest S., Tu. '98 Automo-biles & Agricultural Implements

Dedham

Dedham Fisher, Benjamin, Hv. '90 Investment Bonds, Marsh St. Fullerton, Edward D., Hv. '98 Lawyer Hodgdon, Andrew Y., Hv. '13 Student, Res. 110 Maple Pl. Hodgdon, Waldo C., Hv. '11 Lawyer Partridge, Russell G., Hv. '08 Lawyer, Res. 64 Dwight St. Robinson, Thomas R., Hv. '01 Superin-tendent, Res. 51 Court St. Russell, Philip A., Tec. '14 Engineer Scarborough, Duncan, Bd. '19 4 Prospect St.

Dighton

Richardson, John P., A. '70 Clergyman Richardson, Royal P., A. '05 Teacher

Dorchester

Armstrong, George W., Tu. '08 Salesman, Res. 1 Davidson St. Campbell, Alan B., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 66 Bowdoin Ave.

Arinströng, George v., Iu. of Salesman, Res. 1 Davidson St.
Campbell, Alan B., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 66 Bowdoin Ave.
Clark, Carroll W., Cy. '80 Res. 99 Harvard St.
Dunn, Joseph B., Tu. '11 Teacher, Res. 7 Mt. Vernon St.
Frnst, Frederick S., Hv. '12 Teacher, 75 Centre St.
Hanley, William A., Hv. '07 Lawyer, Res. 17 Dorset St.
Hardy, Everett C., Hv. '13 Salesman, Res. 19 Samoset St.
Henry, David E., Tu. '13 & Br. '14 Teacher & Coach, Res. 24 Harvard St.
Hutchinson, William S., Tec. '92 Mining Engineer, Res. 1235 Morton St.
Lyding, Otto L. M. H., Hv. '09 Clergy-man, Res. 8 Buckley St.
Nichols, Alfred R., Tu. '18 Student, 50 Wrentham St.
Pike, Fred P. H., Cy. '98 Teacher, Res. 27 West Tremlett St.
Randolph, Edwin M., Cg. '98 Instructor, Res. 25 Alban St.
Twitchell, Roger T., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 52 River St.
Watson, Howard W., My. '19 Student, Res. 52 River St.
Wright, Kenneth A., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 54 Kenwood St.

Dorchester Center

Brooks, William G., Tu. '15 Manager, Res. 7 Waldorf St.

- Burke, Jeremiah E., Cy. '90 Ass't Super-intendent of Schools, Res. 60 Albsee St.
- Terhune, Edward A., Jr., Tu. '17 Student, Res. 54 Mellen St.

Dover

Bryant, Carl R., Cy. '04 Teacher, High School Norton, Paul W., A. '05 Architectural

Engineer

Duxbury

Conant, James B., Hv. '14 Teacher

East Boston

East Boston Forbes, Kenneth R., Br. '00 Clergyman, 120 Marginal St. Res. 166 Webster St. Frasher, Henry E., Hv. '86 Pharmacist, 110 Meridian St. Henderson, William D., Tu. '13 Civil Engineer, Mead Morrison Mfg. Co. Kennedy, Joseph P., Hv. '12 Banker, Columbia Trust Co. Manchester, Herbert A., Ro. '87 Clergy-man, 59 Mommouth St. Ragle, Benjamin H., D. P. '12 Medical Student, Res. 109 Lexington St. Tyzzer, George A., Br. '84 Grammar Master, Paris & Grove Sts. Warren, Grederic L., Ham. '17 Salesman, Res. 59 Monmouth St. Warren, Goorge W., Ham. '12 Student, Res. 59 Monmouth St.

East Bridgewater

Roberts, Ernest M., Sw. & A. '11 Head of Dept. of Physical Education, Brock-ton Schools, Res. Union St. Thorndike, Herbert C., Hv. '02 Lawyer, Res. 8 Union St.

East Cambridge

Huntington, Paul O., Tu. '13 Ass't Super-intendent, H. M. Sawyer & Son Record, Charles A., Tec. '01 156 6th St.

Easthampton

- Churchill, John D., Bd. '16 Teacher, Williston Seminary Snowden, Bayard B., Wms. '08 Teacher, Williston Seminary, Res. 20 Park St.

East Milton

- Libbey, Charles H., A. '80 Editor, Res. 30 Squantum St. Manahan, Paul R., Hv. '06 Chemist, Res. 231 Edgehill Rd.

East Northfield

Moody, Ambert G., A. '92 Clerk & Ass't Treas., The Northfield School

East Weymouth

Carter, Louis H., Tu. '12 Superintendent, Res. 61 Middle St. Sheehy, Vincent H., Tu. '09 Real Estate & Insurance, 401 Broad St.

Enfield

Hewitt, George R., Hv. '83

Everett

- Brickley, Charles E., Hv. '15 Football Coach, 120 Vine St. Savage, Harold R., Tu. '14 Chemist, Cochran Chemist Co.

Fairhaven

Paine, Sidney S., Br. '08 Cotton Manu-facturing, Res. 17 Cottage St.

Fall River

- Bowen, Seabury W., Br. '64 Physician, 217 2d St. Buck, Augustus W., Wms. '88 Surgeon, 252 Pine St. Connell, Charles W., Br. '81 Physician, 836 Highland Ave. Day, Boynton W., Tu. '97 Clergyman, Unitarian Church, Res. Greenfield Chaptel

- Chapel
- Easterbrook, Gorham, Br. '97 Clergyman, 384 Ames St. Hood, Preston H., Br. '12 Lawyer, With
- Lincoln Hood Sampson, Arthur W., Hv. '09 Advertising, Res. 101 Winter St.

Fayville

Willard, Albert R., Cy. '15 Student

Feeding Hills

Hastings, Judson W., Br. '76 Physician

Fitchburg

- Bailey, Harrison, A. '72 Lawyer, 298 Main St.
- Baker, Emerson W., Hv. '04 140 Main St.
- St. Brown, Benjamin F., A. '74 Manufacturer, Res. 10 Main St. Fielden, Joseph F., Br. '67 Clergyman, 7 Weymouth St. Gould, Gardner S., Tec. '18 Student, Res. 316 Main St.

- 316 Main St. Hudson, Gardner K., Br. '96 Lawyer, 410 Main St., Res. 63 South St. Lowe, Richard V., Tec. '17 Student, Res. 27 Mechanic St. Perry, Charles H., Wms. '86 Clergyman, 805 Main St. Perry, Reginald D., Wms. '14 Salesman Wyman, Alfred T., Tec. '16 58 Summer St.

Florence

- Bosworth, Wayne C., My. '11 Clerk Dike, Theodore W., Wms. '03 Purchas-ing Agent, Florence Mig. Co. Lyman, Joseph M., A. '19 Student, Res. 111 Pine St.

Forest Hills

Rowe, Harry S., A. '97 Printer, Res. 316 Hyde Park Ave.

Foxboro

Lane, Harry A., Tu. '97 Civil Engineer

Framingham

Fay, Prescott, Wms. & A. '51 Fruit Cul-ture & Horticulture, 76 Central St.

Framingham Center

Kendall, Albert L., Tec. '94 Engineer & Inspector, Res. 43 Adams Rd.

Framington

- Mathews, Percy W., Bd. '12 Teacher, Danforth School Patrick, Howard, Bd. '19 Res. 8 Concord
- Terrace 'illis, Charles C., O. S. '07 Mechanical Engineer, Dennison Mfg. Co Willis,
- Gardner

Bent, Roderic L., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 129 Elm St.

Williams, Elmer E., Ro. '84 Clergyman Wood, Judson I., Br. '79 Educator, 74 Woodland Ave.

Georgetown

Taylor, John A., Br. '81 Bank Cashier, 22 East Main St., Res. 30 East Main St.

Gleasondale

Murdock, Charles H., Tu. '88 Tea Stratton, Earle R., Bd. '16 Student '88 Teacher

Gloucester

Eaton, Walter S., Sy. '87 Clergyman, Magnolia Sta. Garland, Roy, Hv. '99 Physician, 96 Middle St.

Granite St. Swift, Frederick H., Tu. '88 Tingley, Xenophon D., Br. '68 Teacher, Public School, 34 School St.

Grafton

Blake, William F., Cg. '08 Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Res. Worcester St.

Kent, Evarts, My. '65 Clergyman

Great Barrington

Bidwell, Orlando C., Wms. '86 Lawyer Giddings, Charles, N. Y. '91 Lawyer

Greenfield

- Hamilton Harry E., Cy. '96 Teacher Robbins, Henry E., Cy. Hon. Theological School Professor & Author (retired), Res. 58 Highland Ave. Ulrich, Charles F., Wms. '17 Business, Res. 43 High St. Whiteman, John B., Ro. '01 Clergyman, St. James Rectory

Groton

- Gay, Henry H., A. '79 Farmer Greene, Charles H., Bd. '08 Teacher
- Higley, Edwin H., My. '68 Teacher, Groton School Howe, George M., A. '71 Clergyman

Rowe, George M., A. '11 Ciergyman Knapp, Lewis M., A. '16 Student Richards, Henry H., Hv. '98 Teacher, Groton School Scott, Keith, Tu. '12 Fruit Grower Shaw, Carleton A., Hv. '95 Principal, Red House School

Groveland

Dewhirst, Theodore H., Tu. '16 & My. '17 Student

Twombly, Edwin P., Le. '19 Student, Res. 59 School St.

Hadley

Alfred H., Cy. '81 Teacher & Evans, Lecturer

Hanover

Flynn, William A., Tu. '93 Insurance

Hanover Centre

- Charles R., D. P. & Ill. '15 Gibson, Farmer
- Gibson, Edwin H., D. P. '05 Clergyman, First Congregational Church

Hardwick

Gilpatrick, Howard, Bd. '96 Clergyman, First Congregational Church

Harvard Royal, Kent T., Cy. '15 Student

Harwich

Williams, Loring G., Tu. '92 Superin-tendent of Schools

Hatfield

Swaffield, Hard High School Harold A., Br. '10 Principal

Haverhill

Appleton, Donald, Hv. '18 Student, Res. Appieton, Donaid, Hv. '18 Student, Res. 1 Forest Ave. Derbyshire, Arthur J., A. '05 Clergyman, Res. 37 Arlington St. Jordan, Robert A., Hv. '92 Lawyer, Res. 55 Saltonstall Rd. Porter, William H., Hv. '98 Salesman, Res. 59 Main St.

Hingham

- Collins, Orvis K., My. '02 Supt. of Schools Lane, Charles C., Hv. '04 Publisher,
- Director Director Pratt, Herbert L., Wms. '97 Lawyer & Clerk of Court Soule, Allen P., Cy. '79 Agent Soule, Seymour, Cy. '12 Sales Manager

Holden

Piper, William S., A. '02 Farmer Richardson, Edwin A., A. '90 Advertising

Service Hebard, Franklin A., My. '19 Student

Holvoke

Carr, John C., Bd. '13 Teacher, 19 Essex St

- Fart, Irvan H., Tu. '04 Physician, 179 Chestnut St. Judd, William E., A. '74 Teacher, 24

- Chestnut St. Judd, William E., A. '74 Teacher, 24 Fairfield Ave. Ladd, Alfred S., U. '19 Student, Res. 281 Locust St. Ladd, Allin W., U. '19 Student, Res. 281 Locust St. Lyon, John S., Cg. '85 & N. Y. '86 Clergyman, Chamber of Commerce, Res. 229 Chestnut St. Whiting, Frank A., A. '80 Loal & Wood Dealer, 45 Main St., Res. 139 Morgan St.

- Whitten, Philip F., A. '15 Teacher, Res. 305 Locust St. Whitten, Sumner H., A. '79 Hydraulic Engineer, 305 Locust St.

Hopedale

Burnham, Edward C., Br. '86 Designer, With Draper Co., P. O. Box 528, Res. 1 Northrop St. Burnham, Kenneth N., Br. '19 Student, Res. 1 Northrop St. Burnham, Malcolm W., Br. '17 Student

Hopkinton

Stearns, Charles G., A. '74 Physician, Res. 39 Hayden Rowe St.

Housatonic

Giddings, Charles, N. Y. '91 Lawyer

• .

Hudson

Brigham, Loriman P., A. '00 Insurance, Res. 31 O'Neil St. Clifford, John W., Tu. '04 Cost Account-ant, Apsley Rubber Co., Res. 25 Cen-tral St.

Greeley, George E., Bd. '16 Student, Res. 50 Church St.

Poore, Emery B., Bd. '16 Business, Res. 102 Washington St. Smith, Philip S., Tu. '93 Poultry Dealer Williams, Charles A., Wms. '88 Principal, High School, Res. 66 Warren St.

Hyannis

Wilson, Earle S., Tu. '16 Student, Wilson Co.

Hyde Park

Baxter, Edward H., My. '76 Physician, 16 Webster St. Goodhue, Herbert W., My. '14 63 Davi-son St. Gray, Harold B., Cy. '84 Traveler Reid, William, A. '02 61 Oak St. Smith, James H., Tec. '19 R. F. Sturte-vant Co.

Indian Orchard

Riesgo, Ralph A., N. Y. '05 Civil Engineer, Chapman Valve Mfg. Co.

Ipswich

Alcott, William P., Wms. '61 Clergyman

Jamaica Plain

Cowan, Fred H., Bd. '01 Teacher, 25 Aldworth St. McLaughlin, Charles B., Hv. '11 Real Estate & Insurance, Res. 51 Creighton

Palmer, Wilson N., Hv. '90 Ice Business, 17 Chestnut Ave. Stedman, Joseph C., N. Y. '90 Physician, 7 Lakeville Pl. Taylor, Earl W., Ro. '07 51 Orchard

St. St. 'Iossajojd 28, 'AH 'Jusid 'Jaso 95 Robinwood Ave. Welch, Andrew W., Hv. '13 Manufactur-ing, Centre & Brickford Sts.

Kingston

Brown, Horace F., Br. '76 Clergyman

Lawrence

Dunbar, Frank C., Cy. '92 Frost, Archie N., Cy. & Br. '94 Lawyer, Bay State Bk. Bldg., Res. 80 Knox St. Greene, Stephen H., Br. '01 Business, With Pacific Mills, Res. 55 Jackson

St. MacMillan, Webster C., Br. '19 Student, Res. 293 Jackson St. Mank, Herbert G., Cy. & A. '85 Clergy-man, 556 Haverhill St. Mellen, George, A., Br. '98 Publisher,

Mailen, George A., Br. Lawrence Daily Eagle O'Brien, Walter F., Cy. Perkins, Henry F., Tu. Engineer, Pacific Mills '16 Student '04 Mechanical

- Robinson; Charles A., Tu. '09 Mechanical Engineer, Pacific Mills, Res. 6 B Forest St.
- Smith, Isaiah P., Bd. '58 Clergyman, 41 Prospect St. Reed, Victor A., Cy. '94 Physician, 477 Essex St., Res. 22 Quincy St.

Lee

Coristine, Walter H., McG. '00

Leicester

Richardson, Charles C., Cy. '87 Supt. of Schools, Res. Main St.

Leominster

- Fisher, Thomas L., A. '78 Clergyman, 11 Cotton St. Perry, William H., Sy. '93 Supt. of Schools, Municipal Bldg., Res. 123 Grove Ave.

Lexington

- Fobes, Francis H., Hv. '04 Ass't Professor, Res. 3 Chandler St. Miles, Charles H., A. '91 Res.' 35 Mer-riam St. William William T. M. 191 C. 197
- riam SL Mulliken, William E., Tu. '01 & Hv. '02 Coal Dealer, 445 Mass. Ave., Res. 26 Muzzy St. Tenney, Albert B., Tec. '94 Engineer, Res. 1 Adams St.

Longmeadow

Wesson, Douglas B., Cn. '06 Purchasing Agent, Res. Forest Glen Rd.

Lowell

- Lowen Deming, Guy S., Hv. '10 Hydraulic Engi-neer, 66 Broadway Dilts, Asa R., Br. '82 Clergyman, 53 Warwick St. Dilts, Edward J., Br. '18 Student, Rea. 53 Warwick St. Moore, Albert M., Wms. '62 Lawyer, Central Blk., Rea. 23 Dulton St. Perry, Oliver H., Jr., Tec. '01 282 Nesmith St.

- St Sallee,
- illee, Jesse D., D. P. '06 Teacher & Lecturer, 62 James Ave., Res. 310 Pine St.
- St. Spence, Frank A., Br. '77 Principal & Treasurer, Lovell Commercial College, Inc., Res. 91 Riverside St. Stewart, Ralph C., Bd. '05 Physician, 303 Wyman's Exchange Tibbetts, Norris L., Hv. '15 Student

Ludlow

- Francke, Hugo, Hv. '15 Ludlow Mfg. Associates
- Konold, Edwin H., Cn. '15 Mail Order Business
- Herschel S., A. '13 Ludlow Konold, Herschel S. Manufacturing Asso.

Lynn

- Lynn Anthony, Alfred W., Jr., Br. '15 With General Electric Co., 24 Baker St. Berry, Henry N., Hv. '93 Lawyer Black, Albert S., Tec. '07 Insurance & Real Estate, 18 Central Ave., Res. 169 Ocean St. Breed, Edward F., Hv. '03 Mfgr. of Cut Soles, 761 Washington St., Res. 11 Kings Beach Rd. Breed, Harlan P., Hv. '08 Salesman, Res. 30 Harwood St.

- Corning, Douglas D., Br. '12 Mgr. Wy-man's Lunch, 37 Central Ave., Res. 58 Hamilton Ave.
- 58 Hamilton Ave. Dorman, William E., Hv. '98 Lawyer, 38 Exchange St., Res. 29 Red Rock St. Eells, Joseph O., Cy. '99 Physician, Res. 386 Essex St. Harriman, Philip L., Cg. '17 Student, Res. 27 Breed St. Leonard, Laurence B., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 1 Nichols St. Lorimer, Addison B., Cy. '88 Pastor. Res. 7 Park St. McLain, William E., Tu. '96 51 Tracey Ave.

- Ave
- Merrill, Charles H., Bd. '99 Physician
- Newhall, Guy, Hv. '98 Teacher, 38 Ex-change St., Res. 21 Atlantic Terrace Phelan, Joseph C., Pa. '01 Trustee, Res. 16 Peirce Rd.

Lynnfield

Haskins, Robert W., N. Y. '69 Clergyman

Malden

- Barron, Elmer W., Tu. '00 Physician & Ass't Professor, Res. 300 Pleasant St. Cleveland, Irvin L., Cy. '13 Res. 9 Grove
- Št.

- St. Crane, Alvin M., Br. '69 Clergyman, 27 Williams St. Davis, Eldridge G., Cy. '07 Lawyer, Res. 16 Kernwood St. Dolley, Charles E., Cy. '87 Public Ac-countant & Auditor, Res. 87 Hawthorne St
- St. Hanson, Charles H., Cy. '83 Lawyer, 24 Judson St. Hardwick; Richard, Tec. '17 Student, Res. 32 Concord St. Horr, John W., 'Tec. '02 Sales Dept., Res. 124 Cedar St. Jenkins, Thornton, A. '95 Teacher, High School, Res. 14 Gellineau St.

- Jones, Louis G., Nw. '96 President Killion, William V., 'Tu. '12 Res. 139 Russell St. Kingsbury, Walter W., Tu. '00 Physician, Res. 11 High St. Knudson, Albert C., Minn. '93 Professor, Res. 22 Rockland Ave.
- MacMichael, Earle H., Bd. '07 Physician, ' 56 Summer St.
- Marshall, Farnsworth G., Bd. '05 School Supt.

- Supt.
 Nichols, Alvord G., Cg. '16 Student, Res. 145 Main St.
 Piper, Walter E., Tec. '94 Gen. Supt., Boston Rubber Shoe Co.
 Robbins, Arthur H., Cy. '16 Electrical Contractor, Smith & Kent, Inc., Res. 10 Chester St.
 Swaffield, Harold A., Br. '10 Principal High School, Res. 220 Summer St.
 Swaffield, Paul N., Br. '16 Teacher, High School, Res. Box 782, Danielson St.

Malden Square

lifford, Robert C., Tu. '12 Manager, 364-366 Main St. Clifford,

Manchester

Floyd, Bertram P., Cn. '10 Building Supt. Warner, Albert G., Cy. '00 Clergyman Washburn, Alfred H., A. '16 Asso. Grad. Secretary

.

Marblehead

Doane, Ernest S., Tu. '99 Master Plumber & Steam Fitter, 120 Washington St., Res. 123 Atlantic Ave. Graves, Charles B., Tu. '97 General Mana-ger, Res. 10 Tucker St.

Marion

Pethybridge, Charles E., A. '06 Teacher, Tabor Academy, Res. Tabor Hall

Marlboro

Lawrence, Benjamin F., Cy. '58 Clergy-man, 47 Highlands St. Weeks, Edgar, Cy. '81 Lawyer, 47 Pleasant St.

Marstons Mills

Bill, Frederic L., A. '95 Farmer

Mattapan

Custer, Ellis H., Lf. '96 Journalist, Res. 612 Norfolk St.

Medfield

Hylan, Albert E., Br. '92 Pierce, Leroy M., My. '66 Pastor Emeri-**†118**

Medford

- Barnes, Warren H., Tu. '08 Banker, Med-ford Trust Co., Res. 37 Oakland St. Cosgrove, Frederick S., Tu. '14 Teacher, Res. 87 Otis St. Jewell, Clarence E., Cy. '06 Medford
- Hillside

- Hilliside Morrison, Arthur W., Tu. '15 Student, Res. 101 Magoun Ave. Savage, Harold R., Tu. '14 Plant Chemist, Res. 15 Lapham St. Street, John B., Tu. '14 Salesman, Res. 229 Main St. Swenson, Albert W., Tu. '16 Teacher, Res. 47 Newbern Ave. Swenson, Ernest S., Tu. '12 Teacher, Res. 47 Newbern Ave. Twombly, Clarence E., Le. '17 Student, Res. 329 Fellway St., W.

Melrose

- Barnes, Wilfred, Cn. '73 Manufacturing Lines, Res. 30 Goss Ave. Crowell, Minot J., Br. '15 Student, Res. 349 Washington St.
- Damon, Arthur H., Hv. '04 Lawyer
- Damon, Artnur H., Hv. '04 Lawyer
 Flanders, Henry A., Hv. '01 Ice Business, Res. 93 Emerson St.
 Miller, John C., My. '82 Court Reporter
 Phillips, Eben F., Hv. '98 Publisher, Res. 12 Orient Pl.
 Pinkham, Henry W., Br. '88 Unitarian Minister, Res. 24 Vine St.
 Piper, Walter E., Tec. '94 Gen. Supt., Res. 89 Main St.
 Roberts, Oliver B., Hv. '90 Teacher, 67 Oakland St.

- Oakland St. Woodward, Clarence R., Tec. '12 Res. 58 Rowe St.

Melrose Highlands

Hicks, Leslie R., Br. '03 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 1 Franklin Terrace Tibbetts, Ralph E., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 13 Overlook Rd.

Merrimac

Flagg, James W., My. '78 Clergyman Tidd, John A., Cy. '10 Clergyman, Res. Church St.

Methuen

- Dodge, Archibald M., Br. '19 Student, Res. 6 Cochrane St. Eastham, James S., Br. '19 Student, Res.
- 41 Broadway
- Houston, Henry C., Tu. '10 Civil Engineer

Middletown

Blodgett, Warren K., 2d, Hv. '11 Instructor

Drake, Durant F., Hv. '00 Associate Pro-fessor, Wesleyan Univ., Res. 186 High St.

Richardson, Daniel W., A. & U. '57 Clergyman, Box 73 Richardson, Martin L., A. '56 Clergyman

(retired)

Millbury

- Armsby, Alfred L., A. '03 Electrical Con-
- tractor Keyes, Charles H., A. '08 Principal, High School

Millis Van Kleeck, Walter L., Hv. '95 Lawyer

Milton

Barbour, Harris M., Br. '06 Clergyman, Milton College Coates, Frederick A., My. '11 Teacher,

Coates, Frederick A., My. 11 112 Central Ave. Coolidge, Louis A., Hv. '83 Treasurer Rogerson, Francis C., Hv. '13 Cotton Broker, Res. Columbine Rd.

Monson

Andrews, George A., Cy. '92 Clergyman & Author, Res. 5 High St.

Nahant

Tirrell, Edwin S., Jr., A. '85 Teacher

Natick

Murray, William J., Hv. '18 Student Needham

Cambridge, Arthur A., Cy. '83 Clergyman Getchell, Frederick G., Cy. '98 'Teacher Palmer, Wilson N., Hv. '90 Ice Business Southworth, Dana L., Br. '09 Printer, Fire Protective Apparatus & Supplies, Needham Chronicle, Res. 5 Lincoln St. Southworth, Winthrop M., Br. '01 Print-ing, Advertising, Publishing, Needham Chronicle

Chronicle

New Bedford Beckman, Carl W., Cg. '19 Student Braislin, Gibbs, Br. '80 Clergyman, Res. 84 Court St.

- 84 Court St.
 Coleman, Raymond M., My. '10 Teacher, New Bedford High School
 Lukens, Walter L. Sw. '12 Advertising Expert, Res. 181 Elm St.
 Marvell, Sumner E., Cy. '01 Teacher, Res. 98 Arnold St.
 Readio, James H., Jr., Br. '13 Ass't Supt.
 & Head Chemist, With New Bedford Gas & Electric Light Co., Res. 23 Ocean St. Gas & E Ocean St.

- Rogerson, Francis C., Hv. '13 Cotton Broker, E. A. Shaw & Co., Box 621 Tolman, Ellsworth B., Tu. '15 Municipal Engineer, Municipal Bidg., Res. 170 Sycamore St. Wood, Allen F., Br. '69 Principal Gram-mar School, Res. 122 Bedford St.

Newburyport

- Buell, Marcus D., N. Y. '72 Professor Choate, Horace, Br. '64 c/o Leonard S. Choate, 19 High St. Cleaves, Arthur W., Cy. '98 Pastor, 1st Bapt. Church Toppan, Roland L., Hv. '04 Physician, 31 Green St., Res. 10 Toppans Lane

Newton

- Newton Blakemore, Arthur W., Hv. '97 Lawyer, Res. 19 Bennington St. Chase, John H., Hv. '95 Teacher, Country Day School Cormack, William S., Jr., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 5 Bigelow Terrace Henry, David E., Tu. '13 & Br. '14 Teacher & Coach, Country Day School Johnson, Raymond B., Ru. '06 Teacher, Country Day School MacLure, Henry G., Hv. '15 Res. Eldredge St.
- St.
- St. Palmer, Joseph N., '86 Lawyer, Res. Lombard St. Robinson, Harold W., Bd. '04 Music Publisher, Res. 11 Waverley Ave. Russell, James P., Tu. '98 Lawyer, Res. 40 Shornecliffe Rd. Smith, Curtis N., Hv. '98 Lawyer Wells, Philip B., Hv. '98 Teacher, Res. 45 Hunnewell Ave. Westwood, Richard W., Co. '19 Student, Res. 24 Richardson St. Whitten, Edmund S., A. '11 Teacher, Country Day School of Boston

Newton Centre

- Newton Centre Argersinger, Roy E., U. '01 Electrical Engineer, Res. 181 Parker St. Armington, Asa W., Br. '00 Salesman, Res. 31 Parker St. Bailey, Albert E., Hv. '94 Lecturer & Teacher. Res. 42 Braeland Ave. Barton, Howard H., Hv. '11 Architect, Res. 21 Orient Ave. Bullen, Walter B., Br. '99 Missionary Berkeley, James P., Mar. '05 Ass't Pro-fessor, Newton Theo. Sem. Breed. William M., Hv. '14 Lumber Busi-ness, Res. 925 Beacon St. Burr, Carleton M., Hv. '14 Construction Business. Res. 66 Ashton Pk. Clement, Sumner, Tu. '94 Wollen Mer-chant
- chant
- chant Crossman, Alfred H., Bd. '16 Insurance, Res. 97 Lake Ave. Dickenson, Howard W., Mar. '89 Advertis-ing, Res. 21 Rice St. Ewing, Gordon B., Br. '16' Student, 324 Ward St. Fessenden, Charles H., A. '85 Physician, 34 Pelham St. Greene, Frederick H., Br. '15 Student,
- Greene, Frederick H., Br. '15 Student, Res. 1038 Centre St. Horr, George, E., Br. '76 Theological
- Horr, George E., Br. '76 Theological School President Jennings, Loton D., Bd. '99 Lawyer, Res. 998 Beacon St. Mason, Marcus C., Cg. '72 Missionary, Res. 24 Pelham St. Ohler, Henry E., Hv. '11 Leather Busi-ness, Res. 59 Pleasant St.

Pillsbury, William F., Hv. '89 Stock Broker, 22 Berwick. Rd.
Ricc, Adams T., Br. '15 Stage Mgr., Bon-steele Stock Co., Res. 106 Summer St.
Scott, Albert L., Br. '00 Engineer, Res. 30 Chase St.
Varney, Everett W., Bd. '99 Lawyer, Res. 93 Homer St.
Vinton Summar P. Cr. & Br. '06 Min

93 Homer St.
Vinton, Sumner R., Cg. & Br. '96 Missionary & Lecturer, 31 Tarleton Rd.
Wells, Roy T., Tu. '98 Sales Engineer, Res. 181 Langley Rd.
Young, Alan J., Br. '10 Business, 19 Oakland Terrace

Newton Highlands

Fisher, Gurdon R., A. '82 Architect, 263 Lake Ave. Mellen, George H., A. '74 Lawyer, Res. 291 Lake Ave. Mitchell, Charles, Hv. '06 Res. 89 Forest

St.

Newtonville

- Brooke, Barton E., Tec. '13 Architect, Res. 83 Madison Ave. Bryant, Harry F., Bd. '94 Teacher, 22
- Prescott St.
- Prescott St. 74, 94. 94 Fearlet, 22 Cabot, Harry D., Tu. '01 Lawyer, 561 Watertown St. Case, Walter L., Br. '92 Publisher, Res. 43 Judkins St. Delano, Curtis, Cn. '12 Mechanical Engi-neer, Res. 105 Harvard St. Dever, John F., Jr., Hv. '03 Bond Sales-man

man

man Ernst, Clayton H., Hv. '10 Editorial Work, Res. 34 Harrington St. Goddard, John, A. '62 Clergyman Johnson, Raymond B., Ru. '06 Teacher, Res. 84 Walker St. Jones, Henry V., A. '87 Salesman, Res.

Jones, Henry V., A. J. 4 Gay St. Leete, William W., A. '77 Clergyman, Leete, William Res.

4 Gay St. Leete, William W., A. '77 Clergyman, 365 Cabot St. Noble, Albert F., A. '05 Petroleum, Res. 4 Jenison St. Palmer, Irving O., Cy. '87 Principal, Newton Technical High School, Res. 310 Walnut St. Pierce, Frank -L., Tu. '98 Lawyer, Res. 237 Mill St. Thurher. Samuel, Jr., Hv. '01 Teacher,

Thurber, Samuel, Jr., Hv. '01 Teacher, Newton Technical High School, 59 North St.

Norfolk

McKay, George A., Hv. '08 Manufac-turer, City Mills Plant American Felt Co.

Norfolk Downs

Doble, Ralph N., Tec. '11 Pneumatic Scale Corp.

North Abington

Loud, Nathan D., A. '96 Salesman, 116

Adams St. Wyman, Windsor H., Cy. '82 Clergyman

North Adams

Bellows, Elmer E., Cn. '82 Res. 114 N. Main St. Roberts, William G., U. '92 Printing, Excelsior Printing Co. Thomas, Wellsworth C. P. My. '17 Student, Res. 1231 Mass. Ave.

Northampton

Northampton Congdon, Fayette K., Sy. '94 Supt. of Schools, High School Bldg., Res. 5 Pomeroy Terrace Copeland, Elmer H., A. '89 Physician, 168 Elm St. Dike, Theodore W., Wms. '03 Purchas-ing Agent, Res. 33 Bright St. Evans, Alfred H., Cy. '81 Teacher & Lecturer, Box 185 Lange, Carl F. A., Mch. '94 Professor, Smith College, Res. Prospective Hgts. Norton, Cyril F., A. '17 Student, Res. 111 North St. Parsons, Arthur T., Tr. '71 Clergyman (Episcopal), 29 Columbus Ave. Porter, Charles S., A. '19 Student, Res. 33 Kensington Ave.

Kensington Ave. Southwick, Russell B., Wms. '00 Business, 225 Elm St.

Wilder, Horace H., A. '86 Professor, Smith College

North Attleboro

Farren, William A., Br. '75 Clergyman Whitehill, John, A. '58 Clergyman

North Billerica Richardson, James C., Cy. '11 Medical Student

Northboro

Kimball, Herbert L., A. '96 Farmer Ventres, Ernest E., Cy. '01 Clergymam

North Brookfield

Newton, Jason H., Cn. '06 Mechanical Rubber Goods, B. & R. Rubber Co. Richards, Thomas G., Tec. '94 President, B. & R. Rubber Co., Res. Gilbert St.

North Dartmouth

Cole, Albert S., Cy. '96 Supt. of Schools

North Grafton

Atwood, Carl W., Br. '10 Business, With Washington Mills Emery Mfg. Co., Box 60

North Lexington

Webster, Joseph R., Hv. '93 Tutor, Res. Bedford St.

North Pembroke

Hall, Stanley B., Hv. '03 Lawyer

North Reading

Goddard, Henry M., '90 Clergyman

Norton

Warren, William H., Hv. '89 Professor, Wheaton College

Norwood

- Norwood Cosgrave, Frederick S., Tu. '14 Teacher, Norwood High School Cox, James A., Tec. '10 Publisher, J. S. Cushing Co. (Norwood Press), Res. Sanders Rd. Cutler, Nathaniel A., A. '91 Teacher, 296 Walpole St. Everett, Henry I., A. '98 Publisher, The Plimpton Press, Res. 8 Morse Ave. Gay, George W., 'Tu. '05 Wool Buyer, Res. 71 Winter St. Morse, Robert H., Tu. '94

Onset

Gleason, Edwin P., A. '88 Physician

Oxford

Church, David M., Pa. '15

Palmer

Dana, Lockwood N., Mar. '12 Business

Peabody

Ganey, Jeremiah F., A. '01 Res. Tremont

St.

Banning, Daniel C., Hv. '04 Lawyer, Res. 97 Main St. Robinson, Albert, Cy. '93 School Supt.

Peperill

Jacobs, Donald G., Cy. '17 Student

Petersham

Laferriere, Alfred L., Bd. Harvard Forestry School Bd. '01 Teacher,

Pittsfield

Andrews, Edward D., A. '16 Student, Res. 42 Clinton Ave. Andrews, Harold V., A. '16 Berkshire Hardware Co., Res. 42 Clinton Ave. Baughman, Walter P. T., Pa. '18 Student, Res. 66 Bartlett Ave. Bridgeham, Elmer G., My. '97 Teacher, 38 Hawthorn Ave.

Baugnman, Walter P. T., Pa. '18 Student, Res. 66 Bartlett Ave.
Bridgeham, Elmer G., My. '97 Teacher, 38 Hawthorn Ave.
Bridgeham, Elmer G., My. '97 Teacher, 38 Hawthorn Ave.
Buchanan, Scott M., A. '16 Asso. Grad. Secretary, White Terrace
Burns, William A., Wms. '97 Lawyer, 8 Bank Row, Res. 97 Appleton Ave.
Derry, Harold W., Tu. '07 Contract Agent, Pittsfield Electric Co.
Gamwell, Irving H., Br. '96 Lawyer, 24 North St., Res. Oxford St.
Gregg, James E., Hv. '97 Clergyman, 135 East St.
Mahany, Thomas L., Cy. '10 Teacher, High School Paddock, William L., Cg. '73 Physician Rifenbergh, William G., Wms. '08 Station-ery, Eaton Crane & Pike Co., Res. 112 East St.
Whitney, Lawrence H., Hv. '05 Chemist, General Electric Co., Res. 72 Common-wealth Ave.
William Ebanezer D. Wms '09 Teacher

wealth Ave. Williams, Ebenezer D., Wms. '09 Teacher

Plymouth

Griswold, Leon S., Hv. '89 Geologist & Mining Engineer Hamilton, Horace I., Cy. '01 Lighthouse Keeper, Plymouth Light Sta.

Pocasset

Hovey, Arthur J., Br. '69 Clergyman

Pratts Junction Fisher, Thomas K., Hv. '17 Student, Res. Legate Hill

Quincy

Doble, Ralph N., Tec. '11 Res. South

St. McCauley, Hoyt N., Cy. '06 Teacher, 60 Beanington St. Noyes, William F., Bd. '11 Electrician, 15 Hersey Pl.

Raynham Centre

Eaton, Lewis A., Cg. '80 Clergyman

Reading

Haskins, Robert W., N. Y. '69 Clergy-man, Res. 97 Salem St. Newton, Darius A., A. '79 Clergyman Newton, Francis C., A. '15 Student, Res. 56 Linden St.

Readville P. O.

Rackeman, Felix, Cn. '82 Lawyer

Revere

Stanton, Charles I., Tu. '17 Student, Res. 170 Reservoir Ave.

Richmond

Crane, William M., Hv. '02 Clergyman, Con'g Church, "Morning Face"

Rockland

Dean, Allan I., Sy. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 38 Webster St. Lowell, Charles S., Tu. '96 Rice, John W., Hv. '91 Music

Roslindale

- Rosinnale Blake, James E., N. Y. '94 Physician, Res. 3 S. Fairview Ave. Duryca, Arthur W., Br. '19 Student, Res. 76 Aldrich St. Ell, Carl S., D. P. '09 Ass't Dean, Res. 206 Metropolitan Ave. Kirley, Arthur J., Br. '09 Engineer, Rox-bury Coal Co., 208 Florence St., Res. 33 Ashfield St. Moss, Norman A., Br. '00 Teacher, Res. 27 Ainsworth St. 77 Zer, George A., Br. '84 Grammar Master, Res. 1529 Centre St. Wheelock, Isaac R., Br. '69 Insurance & Real Estate, Res. 15 South Fairview St.

- St.

Roxbury

- Cronin, Frederick A., Tu. '09 Receiving Teller, 114 Dudley St. Eaves, Frederick B., Hv. '05 Sales Mana-ger, Res. 31 Waban St. Mills, Edwin W., Hv. '02 Mining Engi-neer, Res. 15 Linwood Sq. Nay, Frank N., A. & Hv. '87 Lawyer, -9 Maple St. Rhoades, Winfred C., Co. '94 Clergyman, 23 Moreland St. Schubarth. Cronwell T., Br. '76 Mar-

- 23 Moreland St. Schubarth, Cromwell T., Br. '76 Mer-chandise Broker, Res. 20 Mayiair St. Welch, Andrew W., Hv. '13 Manufactur-ing, Res. 133 Blue Hill Ave. Wheelock, Isaac R., Br. '69 Real Estate & Insurance, 1140 Columbus Ave. Williams, Holden P., Hv. '02 Insurance Broker, Res. 37 Perrin St.

Salem

Howe, Wilson T., Tu. '97 Civil Engineer, 21 Oakland St. Iver, John L., D. P. '01 Clergyman, 296 Lafayette St. Manning, Daniel C., Hv. '04 Lawyer

Salem Center

Nelson, Frederick T., Tu. '90 Clergyman, Universalist Church

Sandwich

Leonard, Jonathan, Hy. '96 Tutor

Scituate

Dunn, James H., Cy. '18 Student Seaver, William N., Hv. '00 Librarian Vail, Guy W., Cy. '11 Teacher, High School

Sharon

Ames, Vernon S., Cy. '04 Principal High

School

School Damon, Lindsay T., Hv. '94 Professor Everett, Walter G., Br. '85 Kenyon, Howard D., Br. '96 Res. 391 Forest Rd. Morgan, Walter, Cy. '09 Palmer, Herbert H., A. '07 Teacher

Sheffield

Perry, Osgood, Wms. '12 Teacher, Berk-shire School

Shelburne Falls

Haller, Wayne M., My. '15 Teacher

Shurley Centre

Grout, Henry F., Wms. '89 Real Estate

Somerset

Hood, Preston H., Br. '12 Lawyer

Somerville

Brine, Francis J., Co. '03 Lawyer, 5 Bow St., Res. 75 Berkeley St. Commins, Thomas C., Bd. '10 Doe, Arthur L., Cy. '84 Teacher, 86 Chandler St. Eaton, William D., A. '05 Artist, 7

Jerome St. Edgerton, Earle B., My. '96 Editor, Res.

Edgerton, Larle B., My. '96 Editor, Res. 7 Tower St.
Geddes, James G., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 88 Munroe St.
Harrington, Ralph D., Tu. '15 Teacher, Res. 26 Oak St.
Morison, Trueman G., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 2 Billingham St.
Nichols, Robert P., Tec. '05 Res. 5 Encreater St.

Nichois, Robert P., Tec. '05 Res. 5 Forester St. Poole, Irving, Hv. '11 Real Estate Broker, Res. 46 Mt. Vernon St. Sewall, Edgar F., Bd. '09 Physician, 258 Broadway Wadsworth, George M., Cy. '83 & Br. '84 Master, Pope School Wright, Edwin A., A. '06 31 Pearl St.

South Acton

Case, John E., Cy. '80 Missionary (re-tired)

Tuttle, George H., Hv. '87 Physician

South Amherst

Gleason, John F., A. '58 Clergyman

Southboro

Howes, Seth F. H., Cy. '14 Student Sargent, William A., Tu. '10 Master, Fay School Snyder, Herbert, Cn. '16 Master, St. Mark's School

South Boston

Bancroft, Winfred, A. '74 Physician, 597 Broadway Fuller, Charles S., Hv. '96 Manufactur-er's Agent, 173 State St.

South Framingham

Freese, John B., Bd. '18 Student, Res. 144 Union St. MacCormick, Franklin D., Bd. '18 Student, Res. 44 Union St. Willis, Charles C., O. S. '07 Mechanical Engineer, Res. Warren Rd.

South Hadley Falls

South Hadley Falls Dennett, Winfield H., Wms. & Br. '02 Business, Glasgow, Mfg. Co. Smith, Fred M., A. '84 Town Treasurer Smith, Jincoln B., A. '19 Student, Res. 54 N. Main St. Smith, Winthrop H., A. '16 Student, Res. 54 N. Main St.

South Hingham

Tower, Carl V., Br. '93 Teacher

South Lincoln

Blodgett, Edwin S., Hv. '12 Concrete Construction

South Orleans

Pierce, Laurence W., Wms. '00 Poultry, Box 23

South Royalston

Bates, James A., A. '56 Clergyman

South Sudbury

Ellms, Carlton W., Tu. '13 Electrical Engineer

Whiting, Elbridge C., A. '88 Clergyman, Res. Whitney Hall

South Weymouth

Ecker, George W., Ru. '99 Automobile Dealer, 61 Thicket St.

Spencer

Ellison, Arthur T., My. '15 Res. 158 Main St. Monroe, Arthur, A. '97 Lawyer Prouty, George S., Hv. '97 Manufacturer

Springfield

Alstrom, Albert F., Pa. '11 Accountant, New England Audit Co., Res. 31 Sara-toga St. Benner, Richard S., Hv. '99 Physician, 25 Maple St. Bennitt, Brace, Wms. '12 Salesman, 242 Main St., Res. 120 Summer Ave.

- Main St., Res. 120 Summer Ave. Blake, Clarence E., My. '73 Private Tutor, 54 Garfield St. Breed, William M., Hv. '14 Lumber Busi-ness, 40 High St. Bridgman, Philip A., A. '06 Insurance, Stearns Bldg. Curtis, Elmer N., A. '00 Stock Clerk, c/o Baker Extract Co. Dale, Russell P., My. '11 Laundry Busi-ness, 472 Union St., Res. 1 Lincoln St. Dickingen Don C. Wig. '15 Res. 54

- ness, 472 Union St., Kes. 1 Lincoin St. Dickinson, Don C., Wis. '15 Res. 54 Byers St. Duncan, Robert F., Hv. '12 Publishing, The Republican, Res. 40 High St. Dunning, Harold G., Hv. '07 Business, Ass't Mgr., Springfield Printing & Binding Co., Res. 87 Harvard St. Faden, James L., Tu. '14 Elec. Eng., '499 Main St. French, Herbert M., Tu. '16 Reporter, Springfield Daily News

Hutchinson, William E., Bd. '19 Res. 67 Girard Ave.

King, Henry A., A. '73 Justice, 63 Dartmouth Terrace Leslie, Edwin T., Ru. '10 Engineer & Contractor, Fred They & Co., Res.

- Leslie, Edwin T., Ru. '10 Engineer & Contractor, Fred They & Co., Res. 36 Arch St. Maroney, Frederick W., Bd. '17 Student, Res. 29 Winthrop St. Newton, Jason H., Cn. '06 Mechanical Rubber Goods, Res. 180 Belmont Ave. Ogden, Charles F., Cg. '19 Student Page, Clifton O., Bd. '13 Teacher, Spring-field Tech. High School Pirnie, Roderick, Bd. '18 Student, Res. 112 Magnolia Terrace Pirnie, Warren B., Hv. '15 Secretary Y. M. C. A., Res. 112 Magnolia Ter-race
- race Riga, Joseph C., Pa. '14 Sales Manager, J. G. Riga & Sons, Res. 38 Leyfred J. G. Riga & Juns, Terrace Rowell, Forest A., Cy. '01 Res. 25 N. Main St. Henry B., A. '81 Editor, c/o

Russell, Henry B., A. '81 Editor, c/o Springfield Homestead Co. Rutter, Josiah B., Tu. '14 Elec. Eng., 499 Main St.

- Seabury, Raymond M., N. Y. '13 Paper Manufacturer, Holyoke Card & Paper Co., Res. 188 Florida St.
- Co., Res. 188 Florida St.
 Snow, Raymond E., U. '08 Civil Engineer, Municipal Bldg., Res. 47 Summer Terrace
 Spencer, Francis H., Cg. '95 Fire Insurance, Res. 415 Summer Ave.
 Spencer, Walter F., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 415 Summer Ave.
 Viele, John A., My. '09 Teacher, High School of Commerce, Res. 279 Orange St.

St.

Warner, arner, Charles F., Cy. '79 Principal, Technical High School, Res. 41 Dartmouth St.

Webster, Edward H., Bd. '10 Teacher, 87 Monmouth St.

Wellman, Hiller, Hv. '94 Libraria Library, Res. 285 Rinmon Ave. '94 Librarian, City

Wesson, Douglas B., Cn. '06 Purchasing Ag't, c/o Smith & Wesson

Wood, Basil B., Br. '05 Library Ass't, City Library, Res. 42 Maple St.

Stoneham

Buck, Albert F., A. '90 Darling, Thomas W., My. '74 Clergyman, 40 Gould St.

Sturbridge

Chamberlain, Clifford F., A. '02 chant, c/o Chamberlain & Barnes '02 Mer-

Sudbury

Stiles, William H., Tu. '19 Student

Swampscott

Swampecott
Flagg, Charles A., Cy. '86 Mail Clerk, Res. 978 Humphrey St..
Hall, Frederick S., W. R. '08 Electrical Engineer, Res. 12 Maple Ave.
Kimball, Robert F., Hv. '08 Business, Res. 93 Atlantic Ave.
Woods, Frederic L., Hv. '05 Executive Sec'. Res. 19 Ocean Ave.

Taunton

Blain, Charles H., U. '79 Merchant, 1 City Sq., Res. 141 High St.

Eddy, Charles F., Ro. '02 Clergyman, Res. 32 Pine St. Holman, Dudley W., Cy. '84 Editor Rowley, Alfred W., Sy. '07 Salesman, Hopewell Silver Co. Sadler, Alvin G., Br. '73 State Insane

- Asylum Asylum Tidd, Winthrop L., Tec. '93 Preside Oakland Mills, Res. 297 Tremont St. '93 President,

Billings, Osmond J., A. '00 Clergyman

- Townsend Struthers, Alfred L., A. '87 Clergyman
- Tufts College Arthur I., Br. Andrews, '01 College
- Professor Andrews, George F., Br. '92 Writer Bisbee, John B., Tu. '15 Student, Divinity School
- Chandler, Joseph, Cy. '09 Professor, Tufts
- College Durkee, Frank W., Tu. '88 Professor, Turts College Durkee, Frank W., Tu. '88 Professor, Res. 38 Professors' Row Munro, Melville S., Tu. '04 Ass't Profes-sor, Res. 101 Talbot Ave. Smith, Richard C., Tu. '06 Ass't Profes-
- sor

Turners Falls Miller, Harry B., A. '01 c/o Keith Paper Co., Res. American House

Uxbridge

- Robinson, Thomas R., Hv. '01 Superin-tendent, Worcester Suburban Electric Co.
- Wheelock, Stanley H., Wms. '02 Woolen Manufacturer

Vineyard Haven

Merrill, Charles A., Cy. '92 Clergyman, 15 Spring St.

Waban

- Waban Arnold, Louis W., Tu. '93 Master Junior, Res. 152 Waban Ave. Congdon, Joseph, Tu. '96 Real Estate & Insurance, Res. 281 Waban Ave. Holmes, Hector McI., Hv. '06 Lawyer, Res. 138 Waban Ave. Parker, Albert K., My. '10 Wool Sales-man, Res. 144 Nehoiden Rd. Parker, John E., My. '01 Textiles, Res. 242 Waban Ave.

Wakefield

Bean, Ralph C., Cy. '02 Teacher, Res. 48 Emerson St. Flint, Weston B., Hv. '07 Lawyer, Res. 125 W. Chestnut St. Walton, Bartlett, Hv. '04 Shoe Manu-

facturer

Walpole

Ford, James W., Cg. '69 Clergyman, Box 292 Lewis, Richard P., Hv. '13

Waitham

- Andrews, Charles M., Tu. '00 Clergyman, Res. 23 Maple St.
 Bates, George M., Tu. '93 Manager, Res. 45 Pleasant St.
 Anderson, Arthur J., Tu. '12 Ass't Engineer, Res. 58 Harvard St.

Clarke, Bertrand M., Tu. '07 Banker, Res. 510 Main St.
Cooke, Arthur B., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 10 Lexington Terrace
Davis, Harold E., Pa. St. '12 Superin-tendent, Waltham Emery Wheel Co., Res. 32 South St.
Day, Carlton H., Br. '17 Student, Res. 17 Spruce St.
Frach, James L., Tu. '14 Elec. Eng., Res. 18 Pleasant St.
French, Clarence F., Tu. '89 Lawyer, Res. 49 Pleasant St.
French, Herbert M., Tu. '16 Reporter, Res. 49 Pleasant St.
French, Joseph A., Tu. '14 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 49 Pleasant St.
French, Charles B., Cy. '96 Physician, 826 Main St.
Hayes, Arthur D., Jr., Tu. '16 Leather Merchant, 703 Main St., Res. 45 Wellington St.
Hunt, Milton B., Cy. '07 & Br. '09 Social Service, Secretary, Board of Recreation, City Hall
Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 Electrical Engi-neer, Res. 900 Lexington St.

Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 Electrical Engi-neer, Res. 900 Lexington St. Rutter, Josiah B., Tu. '14 Elec. Eng. Tufts, Nathan A., Br. '00 Lawyer, 681 Main St., Res. 802 Main St.

Warwick

Nichols, Nathan R., My. '66 Clergyman

Watertown

- Watertown Baker, John W., Hv. '08 Publishing, Res. 47 Commonwealth Rd. Briggs, Albert J., Tu. '18 Student, Res. 123 Barnard Ave. Crawford, Calvin D., Hv. '11 Civil Engi-neer, 15 Appleton St., Res. 703 Mt. Auburn St. Eccles. James A. Hw. '10 Finance Par-

neer, 15 Appleton St., Res. 703 Mt. Auburn St. Eccles, James A., Hv. '10 Finance, Res. 86 Hovey St. Izard, Forrest, Hv. '08 Editor, Res. 28 Lloyd Rd. MacNaughton, James H., Sy. '13 Archi-tect, Res. 100 Langdon Ave. Miller, Hans W., Hv. '12 Metal Roofing, Eastern Metal & Refining Co., Res. 111 Church St. Miller, Stanwood, A. '14 Secretary, Res. 32 Hardy Ave. Nash, Philip C., Hv. '11 Civil Engineer, Res. 35 Irma Ave. Pedrick, George F., Wms. '96 Furniture Merchant, Res. Common St. Wetherell, Carl B., Hv. '08 Teacher, Res. 20 Alden Rd. Whitehill, Edwin H., A. '87 Teacher, High School, Res. 36 Chester St.

Waverly

Adams, Eliot S. Cr. '18 Student Foote, Henry S. My. '57 Lawyer (re-tired), Res. 546 Trapela Rd. Gibson, Henry T., Hv. '12 Manufacturer, 45 Lexington St. Stevens, Walter L., Tu. '08 Manager, Waverly Garage, Res. 438 Trapelo Rd.

Wayland

Ames, Richard, Hv. '07 Secretary

Webster

Esten, Randall D., My. '17 Sudent, Res. 33 E. Main St. Littlefield, George C., Bd. '94 Physician, 160 S. Main St.

Lobban, James A., My. '98 Principal, High School, 76 School St. Love, Joseph A., Hv. '02 Lawyer, 97 Main St., Res. 34 E. Main St. Stewart, Robert H., Tu. '16 Clinton, Res. N. Main St.

Wellesley

Baker, George T., Br. '80 Denist Brooks, Charles S., Wms. '63 Clergyman Hamilton, Clarence G., Br. '88 Asso. Prof. of Music, Wellesley College, Res. 16 Coltage St. 16 Cottage St.

Wellesley Hills Barton, Edmund B., Hv. '98 Principal, New School, Hillside Rd. Bunker, Clarence A., Hv. '89 Lawyer, 46 Chestnut St. Fletcher, Francis R., A. '94 Industrial Engineering St.

Engineer Graves, Samuel M., Cg '02 Instructor, Wellesley College, Res. Squirrel Rd. Hunneman, John R., Hv. '14 Res. Abbott

Simmons, Fay A., My. '02 Banker, Res. 59 Livermore Rd. Storms, Frank H., Hv. '14 Business, Res. 404 Washington St.

Westboro Brigham, George B., Br. '81 Shoe Manu-facturer, Res. 118 West Main St. Brigham, Horace F., Br. '85 Manufac-turer of Boots & Shoes Chapin, Theodore F., Ro. '70 Teacher Fisher, Herman P., A. '80 Clergyman

West Boylston Murdock, George F., Tu. '88 Principal, High School Wood, Merle A., Cy. '18 Student

Westfield Curtis, Elmer N., A. '00 Stock Clerk Lewis, George L., Bd. '01 Librarian

West Lynn Hall, Frederick S., W. R. '08 Electrical Engineer, Gen. Elec. Co.

West Medford Bean, Charles F. K., Tu. '07 Physician, 42 Boston Ave. Lovering, Frank W., Tu. '99 Contractor & Real Estate, 3 Lovering Rd. Smith, Richard C., Tu. '06 Ass't Profes-sor, Res. 15 Warren St.

West Newton

West Newton Dunmore, Arthur C., Tu. '91 Res. 12 Balcarres Rd. Fyffe, Joseph, Hv. '97 Pay Inspector, Navy Dept., Res. 73 Perkins St. Puffer, Lewis R. Cn. '14 Business, Res. 198 Mt. Vernon St. Putnam, Frank W., Tu. '97 Physician, 103 Webster Pk. Putnam, Joseph W., Tu. '91 Engineer, Res. 103 Webster Pk. Retan, Fred S., Cg. '89 Manager, Res. 29 Forest Ave. Roberts, Oliver B., Hv. '90 Teacher, Allen School Woodberry, Dwight L., A. '02 56 Parsons St.

St.

Weston

Goodale, Francis G., Hv. '05 Lawyer Johnson, Arthur T., Hv. '88 Lawyer Nash, Frederick H., Hv. '95 Lawyer

West Roxbury

Henderson, William P., Hv. 88 Teacher, Res. 28 Meredith St. Wales, Winthrop L., Tu. '10 Engineer, Res. 11 Danville St.

West Somerville

Bailey, Robert M., My. '72 50 College

Ave. Bray, Hubert E., Tu. '10 Student, Res. 123 College Ave. Fickett, Edward W., Tu. '96 Teachers' Agency, Res. 15 Warner St.

Hall, Clifford F., Tu. '96 Teacher, Res. 18 W. Quincy St. Hall, George L., Tu. '11 Ass't Engineer, Res. 167 College Ave. Hayward, Alfred W., Tu. '14 Structural Engineer, Res. 5 Windom St.

Engineer, Res. 5 Windom St. Hayward, Ernest L., Tu. '19 Student, Res. 5 Windom St. Henderson, William D., Tu. '13 Civil Engineer, Res. 95 Ossipee Rd. Lewis, Clifford B., A. '06 Broker, Res. 48 Kidder Ave. Morison, Norman W., Tu. '16 Student, Res. 58 Raymond Ave. Sweet, Walter P., Tu. '17 Student, Res. 97 Orchard St. Wilmot, Frederick A., Hv. '10 & Tu. '11 Clergyman, 4 Park Ave.

Westwood

Griffen, LaRoy F., Br. '66 Professor & Pastor of Baptist Church

Weymouth

Pearson, Parker T., Cy. '99 Teacher

Weymouth Heights

Merrill, John B., Cy. '96 Teacher, Gilbert Rd.

Whitman

Wadsworth, George M., Cy. '83 & Br. '84 Res. 430 Washington St.

Wilbraham

Howard, Martin S., A. '55 Clergyman

Williamstown

- Brown, Cornelius M., Wms. '14 Assistant, Williams College Galbraith, John S., Hv. '99 Ass't Profes-sor, Williams College, Res. 147 Main St.
- Gordon, George S., Jr., Wms. '13 Teacher Howes, George E., Hv. '86 Teacher, Professor Williams College, Res. Col-
- lege Pk. Phelps, Thomas C., Bd. '10 Business

Ward, Dudley, Wms. '04 Farming, Bur-

chard Rd. Wild, Arthur G., Wms. '19 Student, Res. 7 Southward St. Wild, Henry D., Wms. '88 Professor, Wild Henry D., Wms. '88 Professor, Williams College, Res. 7 Southward

Wild, Henry D., Wms. '17 Student

Winchendon

Beals, George C., Hv. '98 Manufacturer Free, Alfred, Cg. '71 Clergyman, Res. 127 Front St.

Winchester

Winchester Baker, Arthur E., Br. '83 Teacher, Res. 8 Elmwood Ave. Baker, Frank I., Hw. '09 Cotton Broker, Res. 422 Main St. Bidwell, Howard F., A. '01 Freight Claim Agent, Res. 426 Warren St. Black, Arthur, Hv. '03 Lawyer, 26 Everett Ave

Ave.

Ave. Ave. Dean, Arthur W., Tec. '92 Chief Engi-neer, Res. 34 Oxford St. Herron, Schuyler F., Sy. '94 Supt of Schools, Corner of Church & School Sts., Res. 2 Rangeley Pk. Kneeland, Martin D., Ham. '69 Clergy-man, Res. 20 Symmes Rd. Kneeland, Paul D., Ham. '09 Forester, Res. Everett Rd. Rice, Edward E., Hv. '97 Publisher, Res. 14 Fenwick Rd. Shurtleff, Flavel, Hv. '01 Lawyer Tompkins, Maurice C., Tec. '06 Res. 8 Ridgeway St.

Ridgeway St. Wadleigh, Herbert A., Hv. '00 Banker, Res. 9 Hillside Ave.

Winter Hill

Herrick, Daniel A., Lf. '10 Res. 6 Arthur St.

Winton

Lewis, Robert S., Tu. '17 c/o Bound-ary Survey

Winthrop

McKenna, William J., Tu. '08 Chemist, Res. 112 Locust St. Sullivan, Eugene J., Tu. '07 Lawyer, Res. 57 Hitchinson St.

Woburn

Woourn Bean, George F., Br. '81 Lawyer, Res. 176 Federal St. Bean, Stephen S., Br. '14 Res. 130 Mont-vale Ave. Duncan, Norman L., Br. '15 Real Estate, Res. 39 Warren Ave. Hubbard, Dana M., Br. '15 Res. 26 Vernon St.

Hubbard, Dana M., Br. '15 Res. 26 Vernon St. Johnson, Harold P., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 349 Main St., Res. 2 Fairmount St. Norton, Stephen A., A. '78 Clergyman

Wollaston

Capen, Edward W., Hv. '97 Bond Desler, Res. Winthrop Ave. Thayer, Frederick G., A. '06 Advertising (Trade Journalism), Res. 60 Willow St.

Worcester

Abercrombie, Ralph, Hv. '03 81 Provi-

- ADERCIFICATION ADDRESS ADDRESS
- Principal of State Normal School, 1 Normal St.
 Bassett, George M., A. '86 Wool Spinning Machinery, 15 Ripley St.
 Beecher, Milton F., I. S. '10 Engineer, Research Laboratory of Norton Co., Res. 25 Brighton Rd.
 Benchley, Robert C., Hw. *12 Social Worker, Res. 1003 Main St.
 Bowker, Harrison W., Hw. '01 Lawyer, 731 Slater Bldg., Res. 128 Elm St.

Digitized by Google

- Brackett, Haven D., A. '98 Professor, Clark College, Res. 112 Woodland St. Brink, Lawrence B., Ro. '06 Teacher,
- Worcester Academy Burnham, William H., Hv. '82 Professor, Clark Univ.

- Clark Univ. Cook, Roland M., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 10 German St. Cross, Ralph U., Tu. '16 Structural Eng., 82 Foster St., Res. 130 Burncoat St. Dealey, William L., Br. '13 Student, Fellow in Clark Univ. De Wolf, Joseph C., A. '03 Editor, 37 Oxford St. Dodge, Willis E., Bd. '13 Teacher,

- Dodge, Willis E., Bd. '13 Teacher, Worcester Academy Elliott, Robert T., A. '97 Teacher, 33 Berwick St. Greene, Ray W., Br. '83 Physician, 21 West St. William C. Hu. '16 Surderst
- West St. Harrington, William C., Hv. '16 Student, 38 Sever St. Hough, Gilbert W., Hv. '07 Physician, 205 W. Boylston St. Hoyt, Daniel W., Br. '71 Clergyman, 335 Lincoln St. Hoyt, Prentiss C., My. '89 Teacher, Clark College, Res. 940 Main St. Hurlin, Ralph G., Br. '12 Instructor, Clark Univ. McCobb. Arthur L., Bd. '05 Teacher, 22

- McCobb, Arthur L., Bd. '05 Teacher, 23 Maywood St. McKibben, William W., Hv. '96 Physi-cian, Res. 45 Wachusett St.
- Mann, Edward F., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 314 Main St., Res. 13 Midland St. Massey, Silas T., Sy. '06 Business, The Herald Machine C., Res. 4 Clearview Ave Ave.
- Metcalfe, Alvin R., My. '16 Advertising, 36 Foster St., Res. 25 William St.
 - Adrian
- Bean, Leland F., Mch. '05 Lawyer, 3 Masonic Temple, Res. 81 S. Main St. Scoville, Augustus E., Br. '84 Clergyman, Res. 31 Toledo St. Yerges, Lawrence C., O. S. '15 Travelling Salesman, Adrian Knitting Mills

Alpena

Timm, Peter F. W., Ill. '04 c/o Great Lakes Stone & Lime Co.

Ann Arbor

- Ann Arbor Allen, George H., Mch. '98 Author, Temp. Address, 914 Hill St. Barlow, Roy A., Ro. '11 Physician, Univ. Hospital, Res. 304 H. Ingalls Benzing, George, Jr., Mi. '18 Student, Univ. of Michigan Bleekman, George M., Sy. '16 Student, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 911 E. Wash-ington St. Bowman, Merchant B., W. R. '15 Medi-
- ington St. Bowman, Merchant B., W. R. '15 Medi-cal Student, 913 E. Huron St. Clark, Chester W., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 332 E. William St. Coll, Harold S., Mar. '13 Student, Univ. of Mich.

- Cross, Arthur L., Hv. '95 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 705 S. State St.
- Drake, Joseph H., Mch. '85 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 903 Lincoln Áve.

- Moore, William R., Pa. St. '14 Norton Co., Res. 12 Leeds St.
 Mulvey, Ernest C., Tu. '07 Real Estate, Wm. E. & Ernest C. Mulvey Co., Res. 8 Ashland Ave.
 Phillips, Leslie B., Tu. '06 Banker, 311 Main St., Res. 174 Pleasant St.
 Richardson, Edwin A., A. '90 Advertising Service, 393 Main St.
 Robson, Frank H., Ham. '87 Business, 6 Germain St.
 Savage, Percy G., Tu. '12 Sales Chemist, Norton Co., Res. 76 W. Boylston St.
 Stobbs, George R., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 708 Slater Bldg., Res. 10 Westland St.
 Tosi, Joseph A., Tu. '13 Structural En-gineer, 82 Foster St., Res. Box 32, Sta. A

- Tosi, Joseph A., Tu. '13 Structural En-gineer, 82 Foster St., Res. Box 32, Sta. A Ward, George O., Br. '77 Physician, 875 Main St. Warner, Oliver M., Ro. '81 Contractor, I High St. Warren, Reginald, A. '04 14 Chandler St.
- Ŝŧ,

- St. Wells, Leslie C., Tu. '01 Professor, Clark College, Res. 10 Lowell St. Whitcomb, Alonzo W., A. '84 Treasurer, 89 Lincoln Pk. A., Br. '05 Art Pub-lisher, Geo. C. Whitney Co., 67 Union St., Res. 15 Trowbridge Rd.

Woronco

Osteyee, Herbert F., Br. '13 Paper Man-ufacturing, With Strathmore Paper Co.

Worthington

Lyman, William R., A. '03 Physician

Wrentham

Scott, John H., Ro. '71

MICHIGAN

Drake, Joseph H., Jr., Mch. '16 Student, Res. 903 Lincoln St. Fishleigh, Walter T., Mch. '02 Professor, Univ., of Michigan, Res. 952 Green-

- Fishleigh, Walter T., Mcn. '02 rroressor, Univ., of Michigan, Res. 952 Green-wood Are.
 Ford, Walter B., A. '97 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 904 Foreat Are.
 Greene, Albert E., Mch. '95 Civil Engi-neer, Gardner S. Williams, Res. 415 E. Williams St.
 Hawley, Harry M., Mch. '15 Clerk, First Nat'l Bk., Res. 1717 S. University Are.
 Hawkurst, Merritt M., Mch. '98 In-surance Agent, 719 Church St.
 Hernon, Gerard J., N. Y. '18 Student, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 451-4th Are.
 Hoxt Walter A., Mch. '10 Physician-In-

- Hoyt, Walter A., Mch. '10 Physician-In-structor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1020 Michigan Ave.
- Huntington, Edwin J., Mch. '17 Student, Res. Geddes Rd.
- Huntington, George, Br. '82 Manufac-turer's Agent, Res. Geddes Rd. Johnston, Wayne A., Ill. '14 Student, St. Joseph's Sanitarium
- Kimball, Sidney F., Hv. '09 Instructor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. Norway Rd. Loomis, Frederic M., Mch. '98 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 312 N. Thayer St.
- Meader, Clarence L., Mch. '91 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1941 Geddes Ave.

Nichols, Harry W., Mch. '98 Merchant, 1025 Catherine St., Res. 810 Lawrence St.

St. Peck, Albert B., Sy. '14 Graduate Student, Univ. of Michigan Prettyman, Horace G., Mch. '85 Owner, Varsity Laundry, Cor. Liberty & 5th Ave., Res. 1005 N. University Ave. Randall, Harrison MacL., Mch. '93 Pro-fessor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1208 Prospect St.

fessor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1208 Prospect St.
Reighard, Jacob E., Mch. '82 Professor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1502 Cam-bridge Rd.
Rykenboer, Edward A., Ro. '12 Student, Univ. of Michigan
Sanford, Wayland H., A. '12 Student of Law, Phi Delta Phi House
Shaw, Wilfred B., Mch. '04 Secretary & Editor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 900 Forest Ave.

Editor, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 900 Forest Ave. Smith, Lyle H., Nw. & Mch. '15 Student, Univ. of Michigan, Res. 1331 Hill St. Stalker, Arthur W., Mch. '84 Clergyman, 423 N. State St. Tinsman, Frederick H., Mch. '16 Student, Res. 1227 Vollart St. Vedder, Francis B., Mch. '15 Student, Res. 1331 Hill St. Vollertson, Bernard H., Ro. '15 Student, Univ. of Michigan Weeks, Harold J., Mch. '06 Contracting Engineer, 207 E. Liberty St., Res. 4th & Ann Sts.

Battle Creek

- Cutler, Edward R., Wms. '62 Physician & Farmer Fisher, Hiram W., Wms. '08 District Manager, 622 W. Main St.
- Halsey, LeRoy, Mch. '79 Manager, Equit-able Life Ins. Co., E. P. & S. P. W. Bldg.

Hutchinson, Charles, Mch. '81 Farmer,

R. R. 1 Ward, Charles W., Nw. '03 Commercial Secretary Commerce, Res. 35 Freling-huysen Ave.

Bay City

Gustin, Herbert A., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 1307 McKinley Ave. Perry, Ernest B., Mch. '89 Vice-President & Genl. Manager, Industrial Works, 1515 5th Ave., Res. 2230 Center Ave.

Perry. Harold H., Mch. '16 Student, Res. 2230 Centre Ave. Smith, Carman N., Mch. '83 Lawyer & Sugar Mfg., Owosso Sugar Co., Res. 2018 Center Ave.

Bay View

Green, Harold T., N. Y. '19 Box 403

Benton Harbor

Ryno, Corydon M., Ru. '98 Physician, 600 Territorial St. Sonner, George F., W. J. '70 Real Es-tate, 337 Lincoln Ave.

Birmingham

Wakefield, Edward C., Mch. '95 Clergyman

Buchanan

Wells, Wellington S., Mar. '78 Manufacturer

Burr Oak

Holmes, Nathaniel L., Mch. '94 Manufacturer

Calumet

- Linke, Harold A., N. Y. '03 Mining Engi-neer, Res. 401-6th St. MacNaughton, James, Mch. '88 General Manager, Calumet & Hecla Mines

Саго

Seeley, Lewis G., Mch. '94 Banker, Com. Savings Bk., Res. 418 Frank St.

Cass City

Auten, Meredith B., Bd. '12 Banking

Clinton

VanTuyle, Willard D., Mch. '83 Banker, Exchange Bk.

Coldwater

Champion, Charles U., Mch. '88 Lawyer, Res. 182 E. Chicago St.

Dearborn

Johnson, Edwin R., Mch. '13 Secretary, Box 46

De Tour Luther, George W., Ham. '83 Clergyman

Detroit

- Aherns, Benneville K., Le. '09 Automobile Business, Regal Motor Car Co., Res. 301 Hendrie Ave. Atcheson, Norman S., Mch. '00 Architect, 1408-16 David Whitney Bldg., Res. 325

- 1408-16 David Whitney Bldg., Res. 325 McGraw Ave.
 Baldwin, Wareham S., Mch. '01 Construc-tion Engineer, Res. 1550 Jefferson Are.
 Ball, Clinton W., Mar. '16 Mining Engi-neer, Res. West Grand Blvd.
 Baxter, James W., W. R. '05 Business, 195 Piagree Ave.
 Beadle, Charles S., Mch. '79 Chief Engi-neer, 4 McGraw Bldg., Res. 796 W. Grand Blvd.
 Beck, Carlton T., Ch. '03 Manager, 199 Jefferson Ave., Res. 162 Englewood Ave.
- Äve. Becker.
- Ave. ecker, Carl H., Mch. '15 Salesman, Dodge Bros., Res. 1232 John R. St. ell, George, Lf. '03 Sales Engineer, 1623 East Grand Blvd., Res. 39 Tyler Bell, Ave
- Bissell, Lemuel B., W. R. '76 Clergyman, 601 Cadillac Ave. Black, Frederick L., Mi. '15 Salesman, Res. 807 Maybury-Grand Ave.
- Black, Ralph W., Hv. '86 Govt. Service, Federal Office Blauvelt, Warren S., Co. & Lf. '90 Engi-neer, Steere Engineering Co., 6 Horton
- Ave.
- Blodgett, William E., Hv. '96 Orthopedic Surgeon, 603 Kresge Bldg., Res. 470 Iroquois Ave. Iroquois
- Iroquois Ave. Burton, Everett T., Ind. '17 Automobile Foreman, 701 Philip Ave. Carroll, Fred A., W. R. '00 Advertising, 1408 Kresge Bldg. Chaffee, Walter C., Tec. '00 Architect, 1330 Penobscot Bldg., Res. 1637 Brush

- St. oe, Charles D., Wms. '10 Shoe Manu-facturer, Res. 725 Scotlin Ave. Coe,

380

Cook, Frank R., Tec. '96 Civil Engineer, 30 Bagg St. Cowgill, Chester B., Cal. '15 Advertising, Detroit Steel Products Co., Res. 28

- Englewood
- Crombie, Charles H., IIv. '14 Architect, Burroughs Bldg., Res. 356 Penn. Ave. Cullen, Ernest K., To. '03 Surgeon, 1053-1059 Whitney Bldg., Res. "The Addi-son"
- Davis, Emerson, Mch. '01 Treasurer, De-troit Chemical Works, Res. 141 Webb Ave.

- Ave. Deacon, Edward F., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 26 E. Palmer St. Dennedy, James H., Chi. '07 & Tec. '08 Ice Machines, 2993 W. Grand Blvd. Dewey, Morris B., D. P. '05 Policeman, 1068 Gr. St. Dickey, Leslie A., Ill. '15 Farmer, 243 Burlingham Ave. Dickinson, Fred W., Ch. '12 Ass't Ad-vertising Mgr., Hupp Motor Car Co., Res. 124 Canfield Ave., E. Donohue, Denis, 3d, Co. '10 Efficiency Engineer, The Studebaker Corp., Res. 861 Lemay Ave.

- Engineer, The Studebaker Corp., Res. 861 Lemay Ave. Donovan, Percy J., Mch. '12 Lawyer, 1107 Ford Bidg., Res. 29 Algers Ave. Dow, Charles F., Sy. '02 Real Estate, Farwell Bidg., Res. 2925 W. Grand Bivd.

- Bivd.
 Bivd.
 Bumbleton, Harold F., Br. '13 Special Apprentice, With Packard Motor Car Co., Res. 925 Y. M. C. A.
 Frdman, Walter G., Wis. '14 Everhart Co., Res. 80 Beaubien St.
 Farmer, Arthur J., Mch. '99 Publisher, Farmer Bidg.
 Finn, James C., Mch. '19 Student, Res. 36 Bethune St. W.
 Fitschen, John F., Wms. '89 Clergyman, Presbyterian Church, Jefferson Ave., Res. 171 Seminole Ave.
 Francis, Clarence, A. '10 Representative, Res. 102 Commonwealth Ave.
 Frederick, Oliver G., Mch. '88 Ass't Suft. Schools, 50 Broadway, Res. 33 Lathrop Ave. Ave.
- Fuller, Donald, Mch. '99 General Insur-ance, 1018 Ford Bldg., Res. 68 King

- ance, 1018 Ford Bidg., Kes. vo King St. Gill, Everett, N. Y. '03 Civil Engineer, Whitney Bldg. Grawn, Carl B., Mch. '11 Lawyer, 1109 Ford Bldg., Res. 1175 Cass Ave. Griffith, Eugene H., Lf. '91 Merchant, Res. Ohio Rubber Co., 228 Jefferson

- Res. Ohio Rubber Co., 228 Jefferson Ave., E.
 Helbig, Herbert R., Wms. '05 Real Estate Dealer, 1116 Dime Bk. Bldg., Res. 110 Philadelphia Ave., E.
 Hodge, Frederick S., Mch. '04 Car House Foreman, Detroit United R. R., Res. 185 Kirby Ave.
 Hoyt, Hayward N., Mch. '03 Draftsman, Union Trust Co.
 Hoyt, Hobart B., Mch. '96 Vice-Presi-dent, Union Trust Bldg.
 Hull, LeRoy W., Mch. '09 Physician, 863 Porter Ave.
 Huntington, George, Br. '82 Manufac-turer's Agt., Res. Geddes Rd., Ann Arbor Arbor
- Hydene, Paul C., Cg. '17 Automobile, J. L. Hudson, Res. 143 Lincoln Ave. Janes, Arthur F., Wa. '14 Highway En-gineer, 19th & Michigan Aves., Res. 450-2d Ave.
- Kanter, William G., Wms. '01 Physician, 63 Eliot St.

- Kesler, Gerald L., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 138 Gladstone St.
 Kiskadden, Donald S., Mch. '11 Lawyer, Ford Motor Co., Res. Lenox Apts.
 Knight, Hale G. H., Hw. '13 Teacher, Res. 37 F. Willis Ave.
 Knox, I.ester B., Le. '12 Metallurgist, J. A. Crawley & Co.
 Lisk, Charles W., Br. '90 Insurance, Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., 620 Hammond Bldg., Res. 115 Webb Ave. Ave.
- Ave. Longley, Clifford B., Mch. '13 Lawyer, Ward N. Choate, 706 Dime Bk. Bldg., Res. The Sheraton Corner Loveland, Ralph E., My. '86 & Wms. '88 Lumber Dealer, 76 Gladstone Ave. McClure, Roy D., O. S. '04 Physician, Henry Ford Hospital McElroy, Roy H., O. S. '09 Automobile, Cadillac Motor Car Co., Res. 36 Erskine Se

- St. McGregor, Howard L., Mch. '10 Ass't Sccretary, 1456-60 Brush St., Res. 43 Taylor Ave. Matter, Edward G., Mch. '95 Manager, 1336 Majestic Bldg. Melcher, Austin G., Wis. '08 Electric Furnacer, 359 Lincoln Ave., Res. 453 Lawton Ave. Moore, Charles W., Mch. '15 Engineer, Whitney Bldg., Res. Y. M. C. A. Murdock, Allen W., Mch. '12 Forester, 706-10 Dime Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 634 Cass Ave.

- 706-10 Dime Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 634 Cass Ave. Nixon, Alexander C., Jr., Tu. '16 Chemist, The Solvay Co., Res. 34 Chandler Ave. Orcutt, Chester E., I. S. '15 Student, 1015 E. Jefferson Ave. Osborn, Francis C., Sy. '85 Manufac-turer, 45 E. Fort St., Res. 64 Lawrence Ave.
- Ave.
- Parks, Edward A., Cg. '09 Salesman, 423 Ford Bldg. Phelps, George H., Cn. '07 146 Ferry Ave., E. Ave., E. att. Louis
- Ave., E. Pratt, Louis A., Mch. '96 Advertising Agency, 1926 Ford Bldg., Res. 326 Virginia Pk. Putnam, Leigh B., Ill. '11 Fraternity Jeweler, Res. c/o Burr, Patterson Co. Ranney, Frederic T., Wms. '84 Real Es-tate, 618 Penobscot Bldg., Res. 89 Eliot Se
- St.
- Ransom, Reno P., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 107 Hazel St.

- 107 Hazel St.
 Reeves, Beauford H., Mch. '14 Engineer, Res. 634 Cass Ave.
 Rose, Reginald W., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 176 Palmer Ave.
 Safford, Homer E., Mch. '92 Physician, 1541-4 David Whitney Bldg., Res. 22 W. Hancock St.
 Scott, Harvey D., Mch. '12 Lawver, 706-10 Dime Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 634 Casa Ave.
- Cass Ave. Shurly, Burt R., Wis. '94 Physician, 32 W. Adams Ave., Res. 544 Jefferson Ave.
- Simpson, Harold L., Mch. '04 Physician, 226 Taylor Ave.
- Slater, Dayton O., Hv. '08 Real Estate Sec'y, 500 Holden Bldg., Res. 185 At-kinson Ave.
- kinson Ave. Smith, Morgan B., Cn. '02 Chemical En-gineer, 371 Atwater St., E., Res. 316 Hogarth Ave. Soule, Charles E., Jr., McG. '10 77-82 McCort St., Res. 108 Farmsworth Ave. Soule, Elmer F., Ill. '08 Merchant, 77 Macomb St.

Stanton, Donald T., Cn. '15 Business, Dodge Bros., Res. 195 Midbury Ave. Sumner, Edward A., Tec. '97 Sec'y & Treas., 126 Jefferson Ave., Res. 232 eminole Ave.

- Tislow, Oswald A., Pu. '11 Structural Engineer, c/o Albert Kahn, Res. 92 Vancouver Ave.
- Vancouver Ave. Turner, Edward P., Jr., Tec. '15 Drafts-man, Iron City Engineering Co., Res. 1776 2d Ave. Turner, Waldso, Tec. '05 Vice' President, 1115 Dime Bk. Bldg., Res. 68 Warren
- Ave.
- Turner, William H., Mch. '88 Lawyer, 502 Penobscott Bldg., Res. 95 Taylor

- 502 Penobscott Bldg., Res. 95 Taylor Ave.
 Tuthill, Gabriel C., Mch. '91 Civil Engineer, 550 M. C. R. Bldg., Res. 3032 E. Grand Blvd.
 Utley, Stuart W., Mch. '02 Vice President, Detroit Steel Castings Co., Res. 300 Virginia Pk.
 Viger, Nathan T., Mch. '05 Manager, David Whitney Bldg.
 Walton, Edwin R., Neb. '05 Sales Engineer, 1829 Ford Bldg.
 Warriner, Samuel H., Mch. '98 Sales Manager, Res. 15 Woodward Ave.
 Webb, Edward H., Nw. '92 Manufacturer's Representative, Chamber of Commerce Bldg. Res. 1885-2d Ave.
 Weeba, Ben H., Mch. '11 Building Supplies, Free Press Bldg., Res. 325 Seward Ave., 72 Jefferson Ave., Res. 325 Seward Ave.
 Wortley, Alfred C., Mch. '14 Salesman, Beecher Peck & Lewis Co.
 Zacharias, Allen H., Mch. '99 Manufacturing, 123 Virginia Ave.

Dowagiac

Gardner, Dick B., Mch. '17 Student, 511 Green St.

Eaton Rapids

Stimson, Donald C., Mch. '18 Student, 722 S. Main St.

Eau Claire

Fernandez, Leandro P., N. Y. '96 Physi-cian, 12 Elm St.

Edenville

Harper, Charles A., W. R. '78 Merchant Flint

Lippincott, John I., Mch. '14 811 Thomp-

Apprint of the second secon

Grand Haven

Gleason, John M., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 222 Franklin St.

Grand Junction

Blakeslee, Allen D., W. R. '72 Clergyman

Grand Rapids

- Allen, George H., Mch. '98 Author, Res. 352 Morris Ave. Amberg, Julius H., Cg. '12 Lawyer, Michigan Trust Bldg., Res. 505 S. College Ave.

Applegate, George H., Cg. '18 Student, 849 Franklin St., S. E. Baldwin, Ralph F., Mch. '13 Engineer, Oliver Machinery Co., Res. 715 Fuller

- Ave., S. E. ratt, Charles H., A. '18 Student, 828 Bratt.

- Bratt, Charles H., A. '18 Student, 828 Bridge St. Bratt, George C., A. '15 Teacher, Res. 828 Bridge St. Carman, Charles W., Mch. '84 Retired, 701 Terrace Ave. Clapperton, George D., A. '15 Student, Res. 317 Lafayette Ave., S. E. Conger, Ralph G., Mch. '14 Life Insur-ance, 301 Mich. Trust Bldg., Res. 344 Terrace Ave., S. E. '15 Student, Res. ana, 71 Ist Ave. Crawford, N. R., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 14 Gold Ave., S. W. Dake, Henry F., Mch. '18 Student Daniels, Carroll S., A. '10 320 E. Fulton St.

- St.

- St. Davis, Jesse B., Cg. '95 Principal, 354 Fountain St. Greeson, William A., Mch. '79 Superin-tendent of Schools, City Hall, Res. 37 College Ave. Hardy, Horace W., Wis. '98 Chief Clerk, Grand Rapids Gas Light Co., Res. 218 Terrace Ave., S. E. Keeler, Isaac S., A. '12 Mfg. Auto Hard-ware, Keeler Brass Co., Res. 227 College Ave.
- College Ave. Gollege Ave. Singaley, William H., Mch. '14 Grand Kingsley, William H., Mch. '14 Grand Rapids Press McCurdy, Raymond S., Ch. '02 Secretary, <u>6</u>7 S. Division Ave., Res. 746 Wealth
- ŠŁ
- St. Merrick, Benjamin P., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 516 Michigan Trust Bidg., Res. 219 College Avc., S. E. Nelson, Raymond T., Nw. '15 Inspection Bureau, 312 Ass'n of Commerce Vandenberg, Arthur H., Mch. '04 Pub-lisher, Grand Rapids Herald, Res. 316 Morris Ave. Wells Donald M. Mch. '12 Bes North

- Wells, Donald M., Mch. '17 Res. North Pk.
- Pk. Wells, Summer M., Ch. '12 Physician, Res. N. Coit Ave., North Park Wernicke, Carl F. G., Wis. '13 Office Appliances & Systems, American Inst. of Business, Res. 859 Henry Ave., S. Wishart, Alfred W., Cg. '89 Clergyman, Terrace Ave.

Grayling

Alexander, James F., Mch. '04 Fire In-surance Agent

- Greenville Clark, Ben R., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 216 W. Wash. St. Holmes, Nathaniel L., Mch. '94 Manu-facturer, Mich. Pickle Co.

Grosse Isle

Blauvelt, Warren S., Co. & Lf. '90 Engineer

Grosse Pointe Shores

Hoyt, Hobart B., Mch. '96 Vice-President, Res. 984 Lake Shore Rd.

Hart Jenkins, Nimrod F., Nw. '84 Clergyman

- Hastings Weissert, Charles A., Hv. '05 Journalist

Highland Park

.

Reeves, Beauford H., Mch. '14 Engineer, 28 Gerald Ave VanLoon, Gordon E., U. '03 Teacher, Terms High School, Res. 2632-2d Ave. Viger, Nathan T., Mch. '05 Manager, Res. 40 Monterey Ave.

Holland

Beardslee, John W., Ru. '60 Clergyman, 26 East 12th St.

Houghton

- Grant, Elmer D., Cg. '95 Ass't Professor, Michigan College of Mines, Res. 124 Hubbell Ave. Rogers, Gardner, Tec. '02 Manager, Houghton County Traction Co. & Electric Light Co., Res. 127 Hubbell
- Seeber, Claude V., Wis. '87 Wholesale Grocer, Roach & Seeber, Res. 293 College Av.

Hubbell

Cooper, Claudius H., Tec. '03 Calumet & Hecla Smelting Works

Iron River

Kundsen, Bjarne, Wis. '15

Ishpeming

Randall, Clarence B., Hv. '12 Lawyer

Jackson

- Glasgow, Edward W., A. '06 Dry Goods, 12535 Steward Ave. Houston, William O., Mch. '04 Division Engineer, M. C. R., R., Res. 105-4th
- Tarkington, Byron G., Pa. '10 Power Engineer, Commonwealth Bldg., Res.
- Farsington, Byron G., Fa. 10 Fower Engineer, Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 213 2d St.
 Williams, Benjamin, Br. '95 Lawyer, 16 Dwight Bldg.
 Yocum, William H., Cg. '07 Dry Goods, Cook & Feldher Co., Res. 117 Lydia St.

Kalamagoo

- Pease, Robert L., Wms. '07 Paper Manu-facturer, Hawthorne Paper Co., Res.

- facturer, Hawthorne Paper Co., Res. 623 Summer St. Pierson, George S., U. '75 Civil Engineer, 122 E. Lovell St. Read, Clayton A., Mch. '88 Sales & Gen'l Mgr., Kalamazoo Blanket Mills, Res. 515 Locust St. Stewart, Donald A., Tec. '06 Ass't Gen. Mgr., Kalamazoo Railway Supply Co., Res. 204 Elm St. Williams, George A., Cg. '80 Teacher, Kalamazoo College, Res. 136 Thompson St. SŁ

Lansing

Brown, Benjamin F., Nw. '05 Teacher, High School, Res. 1017 Orchard St.

Manistee

Neal, Max E., Mch. '01 Lawyer, Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 420-3d St.

Marshall

Gillet, Paul B., Mch. '16 Business, 712 E. Mansion St.

Muskegon

- Dake, George E., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 267 Webster Ave. Galpin, William F., Nw. '13 Graduate
- Student
- Heath, Clyde J., Mch. '19 Student, 43 Peck St. Pew, William F., Nw. '96 379 Jefferson
- St.
- St. Randall, Wigslow H., Nw. '13 Salesman, Shaw Walker Co. Walker, Louis C., Mch. '96 Manufacturer, Shaw-Walker Co., Res. 205 Webster Ave.

Newaygo

- Atwood, Orville E., Ch. '02 Farmer Tillapaugh, Allen, U. '96 Ass't Superin-tendent, Newaygo Portland Cement Co.

Olivet

Shedd, John C., Mar. '91 Professor, Olivet College

Owosso

- Cosgrove, Carson A., Mch. '17 Student, 800 W. Oliver St. Mahaney, Reynolds C., Mch. '95 Physi-cian, 315 N. Ball St.
- Whipple, Asa De V., Mch. 81 Banker, Owasso Svgs. Bk., Res. 710 W. Oliver St.

Pontiac

- Dake, Burton S., Wms. '13 Foreman, Wilson Foundry & Machinery Co., Res. 169 S. Saginau St. Hill, Henry P., Mch. '15 Student
- Traver, Ruíus M., Ro. '94 Clergyman

Port Huron

- Jenks, William L., Mch. '78 Lawyer, 1416 Military St. Kiefer, Edward W., Mch. '01 Mechanical Engineer, Sulphate Fibre Co., Res. 2432 Military St.

Portland

Webber, Lorenzo, Hv. '93 Bank Cashier, Webber State Svgs. Bk.

Prairieville

Bestor, Orson P., Br. '72 Clergyman

Reed City

Parkhurst, Edgar M., Mch. '12 Rancher Parkhwrst, John R., Mch. '09 Banker

Saginaw

- Baker, Harry P., Mch. '95 Dry Goods, 110-126 N. Franklin St., Res. 714 Park Ave.
- Brand. and, Clarence H., Mch. '98 Miller, Brand & Hardin Milling Co., Res. 121 S. Granger St.
- Denfield, William F., A. & Br. '81 Law-yer, 112 N. Washington Ave., Res. 605 Cherry St.
- Dewey, Henry C., Ro. '04 & Mch. '05 Salesman, 203 Weichmann Bldg., Res. 218 N. 5th St. DeWitt, Will E., Mch. '96 Miller, Brand & Hardin Milling Co., Res. 1007 Court St. Gale. Thomas C.
- Gale, Thomas G., Mch. '04 Lumberman, 515 Brown St.

Jackson, Thomas M., Mch. '06 President, Saginaw Table & Cabinet Co., Res.

Jackson, Incurate & Cabinet Co., and Saginaw Table & Cabinet Co., and 814 Cass St. Jerome, Fred H., Mch. '92 Secretary, 116 Jefferson St., Res. 921 Hancock St. Penoyer, Arthur S., Mch. '13 Automo-biles, 204 N. Washington St., Res. 116 Penoyer, biles, 204 N. Washing N. Porter St. Thompson, Henry S., Wms. '00 Warriner, Eugene C., Mch. '91 School Supt, Manuel Training School, Res. Supt, School Res. Manufac-

- Supt., Manuel Training School, Res. 413 Sheridan Ave. Wernicke, Julius F., Mch. '14 Manufac-turer, 921 Adams St.

St. Clair Kingsbury, Gordon W., Mch. '11 Adver-tising Manager, Diamond Crystal Salt Co.

Co., Reuben R., Mch. '91 Manufac-turer, Diamond Crystal Salt Co., Res. 1213 Oakland Ave.
 Tuthill, Job, Mch. '83 Civil Engineer, Res. 620 N. Riverside Ave.

Sizer, Wells B., Cg. '82 Res. "Resort"

Stockbridge Adair, Joseph A., Ham. '84 Clergyman & Author

Albert Lea Augur, Charles B., N. Y. '92 Real Estate & Loans, McArthur Augur Land Co., Res. 437 Lake Blvd.

Anoka

Caine, Arthur T., Minn. '97 Physician Donnelly, L. W., Minn. '19 Student

Appleton

Helseth, Hovalk K., I. S. '18 Student

Badger

Oram, Warren W., Minn. '12 Dentist

Becker

Shepardson, Joseph H., Cy. '59 Clergyman (retired)

Brainerd

- Croswell, Daniel R., Minn. '17 Donovan, Percy W., Minn. '01 & Co. '05 Mining Engineer, E. J. Longyear Co. Lowey, Frank J., Minn. '08 Pattern Maker, Northern Pacific Ry. Co., Res.
- 815 Ivey St.

Buffalo

Heath, Arthur C., Cg. '79 Abtsractor of Titles

Cloquet

Ainsworth, Charles L., Minn. '12 Sales-man, Northern Lumber Co. Barclay, Alexander, Minn. '07 Physician

- & Surgeon ox, Hanford F., Minn. '11 Lawyer, Summerfield Blk., Res. 33 S. Chestnut Cox, St.
- Heasley, Harold H., Minn. '13 Engineer Railroad Valuation Johnson, William A., Minn. '15 Lumber, Cloquet Lumber Co.

Three Rivers

Bolton, Harry, O. S. '09 Engineer, 305 Portage Ave.

Watervliet

Fitch, Ebenezer R., Ham. '86 Farmer

Wexford

Pratt, Elvin S., Mch. '01 Banker & Merchant, Wexford Bk.

Whitehall

Adams, David B., Ch. '13 Writer Adams, Frank R., Ch. '04 Writer

Ypsilanti

- Shaefer, Harry F., Mch. '10 Merchant, 124 Michigan Ave., Res. 115 N. Adams St.
- Sherzer, Will H., Mch. '89 Professor, Michigan State Normal School, Res. 9 Summit Ave.

Zeeland

Page, Roscoe A., Cg. '14 Dairy Product Mfg., Phenix Cheese Co.

MINNESOTA

Coleraine

Barclay, Durant, Minn. '08 Mining Engi-neer, Oliver Mining Co.

Delano

Mara, Samuel G., Minn. '19 Student

Duluth

- Bjorge, Torfin R., Minn. '16 Student, Res. 1535 Woodand Ave. Burns, Wendell T., Minn. '16 Student, Res. Munger Terrace Collins, Arthur N., Minn. '02 Surgeon, 501 Fidelity Bldg., Res. 1931 E. 3d
- St.
- St. Crosby, Wilson G., Br. '83 Lawyer, 2107 E. 1st St. Denfield, Robert E., A. '76 Supt. of Schools, Central High School, Res. 18 Oxford St. Geraghty, Hubert A., Minn. '10 Secretary, Peyton Paper Co., Res. 2013 W. 3d Sec.
- ŜŁ.
- St. Haney, Claude L., Minn. '03 Physician & Surgeon, 1930 W. Superior St., Res. 430-23d Ave., W. Hawkes, Theron H., Jr., Pa. '16 Res. 210 N. 16th St., E. Hunner, Earl E., Wis '00 Civil Engineer, 610 Sellwood Bldg., Res. 2015 Waverly Ave.
- Ave.
- Ave. Ireland, James D., Tec. '02 Mining En-gineer, 705 Fidelity Bldg. McGiffert, Edgar N., Ham. '80 Physician, 404 Providence Bldg., Res. 1511 E. 2d St.
- 2d St. McGiffert, John R., Ham. & Wms. '90 Manufacturer, Clyde Iron Works, Res. 2324 E, 5th St. Mitchell, Theron S., Mar. '04 Auditor, American Exchange Bk., Res. 9 Chester Terrace Namell Moratio S. Minn. '96 Grain Busi-
- Newell, Horatio S., Minn. '96 Grain Busi-ness, 519 Board of Trade, Res. 2431-5th Ave.

384

St. Clair, Julius R., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 20 12th St. Sanford, Wayland H., A. '12 Law Student, Res. 2432 E. 1st St. Whipple, Frank R., Wis. '15 Res. 130 Oxford St.

Excelsior

Endsley, Frederick I., Ill. '10 Cashier Farley, Samuel S., Nw. '89 Clergyman Harper, Stanley J., Minn. '16 Student, R. F. D. 3

Faribault

Hoerger, Benjamin G., Minn. '04 Real Estate

- Johnson, Irving P., U. '87 Professor, Seabury Divinity School McGrew, Charles D., Minn. '08 Shoe Manufacturer, Shaft-Pierce Co.

Farmington

Akin, Daniel F., U. '51 Farmer & Surveyor

Fergus Falls

Sharples, Samuel F., Mar. '75 Clergyman

Heron Lake

Mark, Leo R., Pu. '15 Teacher, High School

Hibbing

- Hunner, Hale H., Wis. '05 Mining En-gineer, Meriden Iron Co., Res. 106½ Brooklyn Terrace Taylor, William L., Minn. '12 Mining Engineer, Oliver Iron Mining Co., Res. 117 Cedar St.

Hopkins

- Harris, Walter B., O. S. '05 Morris, Homer, Mar. '90 Lawyer Morris, Minor, Mar. '84 Physician

Hutchinson

Ulrich, George J., Minn. & Ch. '08

International Falls

ord, James W., Jr., Minn. '01 Mining Engineer Ford,

Kasota

Bailey, Franklin C., Mch. '82 Clergyman, Presbyterian Church

Lake Elmo

Beyer, Walter F., Minn. '12 Fire Insurance

Lyle

Stanley, George L., Minn. '03 Merchant

Mankato

Beach, William A., Minn. '90 Physician Willard, Elkins C., Ham. & Minn. '97 Vegetable Grower, 101 Moreland

Mantorville

Wilson, Donald, Minn. '14 Education

Merriam Pk.

- Meeker, Guy A., Wis. '99 Real Estate Broker, Res. 442 Dewey Ave. Whitney, Arthur B., Minn. '99 Mortgages & Loans, Res. 2232 Dayton Ave.

Minneapolis

- Abbot, Arthur L., Minn. '97 Electrical Contractor, Res. 406 Oak St., S. E. Adair, Fred L., Minn. '98 Surgeon, 820 Donaldson Bldg., Res. 2218 S. Colfax
- Allen,
- Ave. Ilen, Harry W., Minn. '95 Physician, 906-20th Ave., N., Res. 2135 Emerson Ave., N. Pierce, Minn. '18 Student, Res.

- Ave., N. Atwater, Pierce, Minn. '13 Student, Res. 2512 S. Humbolt St. Aurness, Rolf C., Minn. '17 Druggist, Circles Drug Co., Res. 1937 Park Ave. Baxter, John T., Wms. '87 Lawyer, 1101 Nicollet Ave., Res. 4601 Fremont Ave. Beach, George L., Minn. '16 Paving, 1111 Plymouth Co., Res. 1500 Harmon Pl. Bell, Edward E., Minn. '11 Architect, 312 Security Bk. Bldg., Res. 2655 Col-fax Ave., S. Bibb, Eugene S., Minn. '12 Lawyer, 910 McKnight Bldg, Res. 1200 W. Franklin Ave.
- Franklin Ave. Blackmer, John, Minn. '96 Grain Busi-ness, 64 Chamber of Commerce, Res.

- & Insurance, 313 Flymouth 2433-11th Ave., S. Chamberlain, Winthrop B., Mch. '84 As-sociate Editor, Minn. Journal, Res. 24 S. 13th St. Champine, Clifford C., Minn. '08 Real Estate, 236 McKnight Bldg., Res. 2515 Pleasant Ave.
- Chapman, Edwin H., Minn. '17 Student, Res. 3341 Holmes Ave., S.
- Childs, Clarence H., Mch. '82 Lawyer, 508 Minneapolis Loan & Trust Co., Res. 1985 Queen Ave. Clark, James H., W. J. '70 Cone, Robert A., Minn. '09 Real Estate & Insurance, Metropolitan Life Bldg., Res. 3046-3d Ave., S. Courell Facal & Mins. '00 Land Bub

- Covell, Frank E., Minn. '90 Legal Pub-lishing, 111-6th St., S., Res. 2504 W. 40th St. Crosgrave, Floyd M., Ind. '09 Teacher, University of Minn., Res. 975-18th Ave.,

- S. E. Jales M., Minn., Kes. 975-16th Ave., S. E. Jale, Charles M., Minn. '15 Student, Res. 921 University Ave., S. E. Davenport, Murray T., Minn. '05 Lawyer, 812-813 New York Life Bidg., Res. 2442' Grand Ave., S. Davis, Jay B., Minn. '06 Sarpt Lorde
- Davis, Jay D., Mint. do 319-314 Ave., S. 723 Plymouth Bldg., Res. 2867 Lake of Isles Blvd. Devin, David S., Mar. '78 News Dealer & Book Broker, Res. 1916 Clinton
- Ave.
- Dickinson, Kenneth, Minn. '18 Student, 2720 Fremont Ave., S.
- Doerman, Henry J., Minn. '13 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Univ. of Minnesota Endsley, Frederick L., Ill. '10 Cashier, 218 Metropolitan Life Bldg.

Estabrock, Joseph B., Minn. '12 Civil Engineer, 800 Plymouth Bldg., Res. University Club Frederiksen, Ditlew M., Hv. '87 Real Estate. 613 Phoenix Bldg., Res. 2421

- Estate. 613 Phoenix Bidg., Res. 2421 Sheridan Ave., S. Frost, Adoniram J., Cg. '68 Clergyman, 2419 S. 6th St. George, James W., Minn. '96 Physician & Surgeon, 608 Phys. & Surg. Bldg., Res. 3316 Stevens Ave. Gerrish, Harry E., Minn. '05 Broker, 822 Plymouth Bldg., Res. 2909 Knox Ave. S. Ave., S.

Ave, S. David M., Minn. '15 Student, Res. 217 S. E. Harvard St. Gow, John R., Br. '77 Clergyman, Olivet Baptist Church, Res. 215 9th Ave.,

- S. E. Gray, John H., Hy. '87 Professor, Univ. of Minnesota, Res. 312 Walnut St., E.

- of Minnesota, Kes. 312 Walnut St., S. E.
 Hadden, George N., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 2645 Fremont Ave., S.
 Hare, Earle R., Minn. '94 Physician & Surgeon, 623 Syndicate Bldg., Res. 1 Seymour Ave., S. E.
 Hare, Edward T., Minn. '95 Business, 1042 McKnight Bldg., Res. 2506 Emerson Ave., N.
 Herrick, Carl A., Minn. '02 Engineer, Res. 3816 Thomas Ave., S.
 Hotchkiss, Robert W., Minn. '12 Investments, Wells & Dickey Co., Res. Virginia Apts., 1775 Hennepin Ave.
 Houston, Charles K., Mch. '05 Contractor's Machinery, 214 Plymouth Bldg., Res. The Learnington
 Howes, Herbert E., Tu. '08 Civil Engineer, 508 1st St., S.
 Irwin, John B., Minn. '98 Stock Breeder, Jaroba Charles W. Minn. '12 Student

- neer, 508 1st St., S.
 neer, 508 1st St., S.
 Irwin, John B., Minn. '98 Stock Breeder, Station F
 Jacobs, Charles W., Minn. '17 Student, Res. 2223 Pleasant Ave. S.
 Jewett, Frank G., Minn. '00 Mining En-gineer, 710 Security Bldg., Res. 1816 Fremont Ave., S.
 Keating, Edward H., Minn. '12 Life In-surance, 412 Andrus Bldg., Res. 1901 Penn Ave. S.
 Keating, William M. Minn. '13 Whole-sale Seeds, 20 Hennepin Ave.
 Jenness, Maurice V., Minn. '09 Life In-surance, Cor. Nicollet Ave. & 11th St., Res. 4228 Linden Hills Blvd.
 Keen, Harold C., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 4228 Linden Hills Blvd.
 Keen, Harold C., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 4228 Linden Keins Con-custors Broker, Masonic Temple
 Leonard, Herbert G., Nw. '89 Clergyman, 3312 3d Ave., S.
 Lee, La Vern, I. S. '11 Travelling Sales-Man, Northrup King & Co.
 Leslie, Arnett W., Minn. '14 Wholesale Paper, 301-5th St., S., Res. 2124 Fre-mont Ave., S.
 Litzenberg, Jennings C., Minn. '94 Physi-cian & Professor, 910 Donaldson Bldg., Res. 711 E. River Rd.
 Loomis, Frederick H., Wms. '11 Res. 1311 Hennepin Ave.
 Louke, William E., No. '86 Clergyman,

- Res. 711 E. River Kd. Loomis, Frederick H., Wms. '11 Res. 1311 Hennepin Ave. Loucks, William E., Ro. '86 Clergyman, Res. 2214 Dupont Ave., N. McCall, Harrison H., Minn. '12 Travel-ling Salesman, Res. Swinfood Apts. McDermott, Eugene M., Minn. '10 Ad-vertising, 408-8th Ave., S., Res. 801
- vertising, 408-8th Ave., S., Res. 801 Irving Ave., N. McKinley, John C., Minn. '15 Teacher, Univ. of Minnesota, Res. 2423 Irving Ave., S.

- McWhorter, Golder L., Ch. '11 Physician, Dept. of Surgery, Minn. Univ., Res. 519 Essex St. Mark, Maurice K., Wms. '11 Minnesota Loan & Trust Co., Res. 4902 S. Penn St.
- St.
- Marshall, Ray G., Minn. '05 Newspaper Business, Minneapolis Journal, Res.
- Marshall, M., Business, Minneapolus 5125 Colfax Ave., S. Medley, Joseph E., Minn. '93 Newspaper Man, The Minneapolis Tribune, Rea. Man, The Minneapolis Tribune, Rea.

- Medley, Josepn L., Annu. Man, The Minneapolis Tribune, Res. 4041 Harriet Ave. Mecker, Guy A., Wis. '99 Real Estate Broker, 417 Northwestern Bk. Bldg. Montgomery, Herbert L., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 608 W. 24th St. Moore, John G., Cn. '73 Professor (re-tired), Res. 2810 University Ave., S. E. Moore, Morris F., Jr., Minn. '13 Interior Decorator, 808 Nicollet Ave., Res. 4633 Colfax Ave., S.
- Decorator, 808 Nicoliet Ave., Kes. 4033 Colfax Ave., S. Moore, William C., Minn. '02 Automobile Business, 1625 Hennepin Ave., Res. 2810 University Ave., S. E. Morgan, Glenn C., Pu. '06 Vice-Pres. & Secretary, 821 Plymouth Bldg., Res. 1919 W. 49th St. Morris, Homer, Mar. '90 Lawyer, Plym-outh Bldg. Mowry, George A., Wis '03 Insurance.

- outh Bidg. Mowry, George A., Wis. '03 Insurance, Twin City Fire Insurance Co. Nobbs, Arthur H., Minn. '15 Dentist, Res. 921 University Ave., S. E. Owen, Amos D., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 3132 5th Ave., S. Penn, William, Jr., Wis. '14 Cut Stone Business, Twin City Cut Stone Co. Petri, Franklin, Minn. '17 Student, Res. 1715 W. 31st St. Petri, Gustave A., Minn. '90 Lawyer, 330 Temple Court, Res. 1715 W. 31st St. St.
- St. Potter, Alden H., Mch. '83 Farmer, 2849 Irving Ave., S. Powell, John W., Minn. '93 Clergyman, Lowry Hill Congre. Church, Res. 2128 Fremont Ave., S. Pratt, Frank K., Br. '77 Lawyer, 510 N. Y. Life Bldg., Res. 2437 Grand Ave.
- Ave.
- Ave. Quinn, Stephen, Minn. '17 Student Reese, Frank, Minn. '11 Manufacturer's Agent, 554 Plymouth Bldg., Res. 1960 Sheridan Ave., S. Richards, William B., Hv. '09 Lawyer, 500 Security Bldg., Res. Minneapolis Club
- Club
- Robertson, Albert J., Minn. '15 Business, Minn. Loan & Trust Co., Res. 1820
- Minn. Loan & Trust Co., Kes. 1820 Dupont Ave., S. Rodgers, James, Ham. '65 Ciergyman, 4652 Emerson Ave., S. Ross, Hiram E., Minn. '96 Lumber, 624 Lumber Exchange, Res. 2109 James Ave.
- Russell, John A., Minn. '18 Student, Res. 2733 Stevens Ave. Salt, Clifford G., O. S. '06 Teacher, Minneapolis West High School, Res. 38
- N. Thomas Ave. Schnitzler, Theodore E., Wis. '08 Engineer, Flour Exchange Bldg., Res. 312 S. Bryant Ave.
- Schouten, Charles P., Minn. '05 Casualty Ins. & Surety Bonds, Security Bldg., Res. 2636 Colfax Ave., S.
- Slade, Leon J., Minn. '19 Student, Res. 1033 River Rd.
- Slocum, Ray C., Minn. '04 Milling, Se-curity Bldg., Res. 4137 Aldrich Ave., S.

386

- Smith, Cecil E., D. P. '06 Bond Salesman, Investors Syndicate
 Soule, Harold W., Cy. '04 Instructor, Univ. of Minnesota, Res. 1011-14th
 Ave., S. F.
 Springer, Franklin W., Minn. '93 Professor, Univ. of Minn., Res. 826 Delaware St., S. E.
 Stafford, Russell H., Minn. & Cal. '12 Clergyman, Congregational Churches, Res. 2412 N. Lake of the Isles Blvd.
 Stone, Jacob, Jr., Tec. '99 Architect, 645 Security Bk. Bldg., Res. 2647 2d Ave., S.

- 645 Security Bk. Bldg., Res. 2647 2d Ave., S.
 Taylor, Daniel W., Minn. '99 Real Es-tate, 713 Phoenix Bldg., Res. 2919 S. Emerson Ave.
 Thompson, James McK., Mch. '83 Real Estate Loans & Insurance, 234 Security Bldg., Res. 1804 S. Humboldt Ave.
 Towler, George H., Minn. '97 Salesman, Res. 56th St. & Pillsbury Ave.
 Townsend, Sprague P., Minn. '16 Student, Res. 1800 Dupont Ave., S.
 Tryon, Philip D., Minn. '17 Student, Res. 2115 Girard Ave., S.
 Tryon, Richard, Minn. '19 Student, Res. 2115 Girard Ave.
 Turquist, Herbert E., Minn. '14 Dentist, 506 Essex Bldg., Res. 2418 Chicago Ave.

- 506 Essex Bigg, Acs. Are. Ave. Tyra, Arthur, Minn. '18 Student, Res. 2009 Lyndale Ave., N. Ware, John R., Minn. '01 Lawyer, 606 Andrus Bldg. Ware. Pascal H., Minn. '03 Insurance & Real Estate, 610 Andrus Bldg., Res. 3547 Blaisdale Ave. Watt, Harmon H., Minn. '16 Lumber, Columbia Lumber Co., Res. 1611 Du-pont Ave., S. Whitney. Arthur B., Minn. '99 Mortgages
- whitney, Arthur B., Minn. '99 Mortgages & Loans, Minneapolis Trust Co. Wilkin, George F., Ro. '71 Author, 601 6th St.
- Woodcock, David R., Minn. '09 Clerk, Republic Tire Co., Res. 621 E. 32d St.
- Montevideo Crosby, Walter B., Minn. '08 Business Manager, "Montevideo Leader"

Monticello

Sherwin, Carroll T., Minn. '18 Student

Moorehead Eklund, Edwin G., Minn. '08 Teacher

- Moose Lake Clayton J., Minn. '98 Lawyer & Dodge, C Banker

Morris

Wilson, Robert, Minn. '12 Education, Univ. of Minnesota

Northfield Arthur H., A. '77 Teacher, 202 Pearson, A Elm St.

Owatonna

- Briggs, John G., Cg. '93 & Minn. '94 Clergyman, 215 E. Vine St.
- Perham Brabec, Frank J., Minn. '90 Physician
- Redwood Falls Westfall, Samuel D., Ham. '60 Clergyman

Robbinsdale Ware, John R., Minn. '01 Lawyer

Rochester

Braasch ,William F. Minn. '00 Physician, Mayo Clinic, Res. 811 W. 3d St. Knowlton, Clarence E., Nw. '02 Dry Goods, Res. 420 S. Dakota St. Knowlton, George B., Nw. '00 Merchant, 117-121 S. Broadway, Res. 220 S. Grove

- St
- Redelings, Leslie H., Nw. '09 Physician, c/o Mayo Clinic

Sunk Center Smith, George E., Syr. '76 Clergyman

St. Paul

- Abbott, Arthur L., Minn. '97 Electrical Contractor, 174 E. 6th St. Ames, Charles W., Cn. '78 Publisher, West Publishing Co., Res. 501 Grand Ave.
- Ave. Anglim, William G., Minn. '04 Wholesale Merchant, Whaley & Anglim, Res. 775 Fairmount St. Barnett, Harvey D., Minn. '06 Dentist, 414 Wabash St., Res. 1803 Ashland
- Ave.
- Batchelder, Loren H., My. '74 Dean & Professor, Hameline Univ., Res. 877 Batchelder, Loren 11., My. 7, Local -Professor, Hameline Univ., Res. 877 Snelling Ave.
 Beyer, Walter F., Minn. '12 Fire Insur-ance, St. Paul Fire & Marine Ins. Co. Briggs, John De Q., Hv. '06 Principal, St. Paul Academy, Res. University Club Cammack, Edward A., Minn. '14 Cream-ery Business, Crescent Creamery Co., Res. 601 Goodrich Ave.
 Cammack, Howard E., Minn. '16 Student, 601 Goodrich Ave.

- 601 Goodrich Ave. Cammack, William R., Minn. '10 Busi-ness, Crescent Creamery Co., Res. 161 Amherst
- Amherst Campbell, Eugene P., Minn. '03 Physician & Surgeon, 910 Lowry Bldg., Res. 1912 Carroll St. Carroll, James E., Minn. '91 Civil En-gineer, Supt. of Construction & Repairs, Res. 1682 Lincoln Ave. Cederberg, John O., Jr., Ill. '09 Architect, 400 Endicott Bldg., Res. 694 York St. Charles, Herbert J., Minn. '06 Lawyer, Hamm Brewing Co., Res. 397 Bates Ave.
- Ave.

- Hamm Brewing Co., Res. 397 Bates Ave.
 Clymer, William R., Minn. '12 Forrester & Land Expert, 508 Pioneer Bldg., Res. 1626 Laurel Ave.
 Crothers, Bronson, Hv. '05 Physician, Lowry Bldg.
 Curtis, John H., Wis. '10 Advertising & Catalogue, c/o G. Sommers & Co., Res. Highwood Rd., Bradley St. Sta.
 Cuttler, William W., Hv. '94 Mercantile, 396 Sibley St., Res. 91 Crocus Pl.
 Dustin, Maurice N., Tu. '06 Draftsman, C. M. & St. P. Ry., Valuation Dept., Res. 551 Capitol Blvd.
 Edwards, Benjamin K., Minn. '02 Lumber, 514 Capital Bk. Bldg., Res. 702 Fairmont Ave.
 Egan, John K., Minn. '12 Advertising, Brown & Bigelow, Res. 710 Lincoln

- Pellows, Fred P., Mch. & Minn. '06 Secretary, Capital Trust Co., Res. 998 Grand Ave. Puller, Harvey B., Jr., Ch. '08 Decorators' Supplies, 186 W. 3d St., Res. 758 Lin-coln Ave.

Gedney, Charles L., Minn. '11 Manufac-turer, M. A. Gedney Co., Res. 1474 Goodrich Ave. Goodkind, Leo, Minn. '92 Dry Goods, Mannheimer Bros., Res. 40 Crocus Pl. Hall, Alexander R., McG. '00 Physician, 535 Lowry Bldg., Res. The Marlbor-ough

- ough
- ough all, Quincy A., Ill. '07 Inspecting & Testing Engineer, 718 Pioneer Bldg., Res. 496 Dayton Ave. arc, Kenneth R., Wis. '11 Chief Elec-trician, N. P. R. R., Res. 1479 Laurel Hall,
- Hare. Ave.

- Ave. Harris, Gilbert E., Minn. '16 Student, 731 Osceola Ave. Herrick, Carl A., Minn. '02 Engineer, American Hoist & Derrick Co. Higgins, Clarence W., Minn. '01 News-paper Editor, Dispatch, Res. 1369 Shel-don Ave.

- paper Editor, Dispatch, Res. 1369 Shel-don Ave.
 Hodgman, Arthur W., Minn. '12 Forester, 180 E. 4th St., Res. 682 Holly Ave.
 Howard, Walter S., Cg. & Ro. '91 Clergy-man, 155 W. 41st St.
 Howes, Seth K., Cg. & A. '82 Real Estate, 17 Summit Ave.
 Lawton, Harry C., Minn. '08 Dentist, 949 Lowry Bldg., Res. 1064 Lombard Ave.
 McCall, Harrison H., Minn. '12 Travel-ling Salesman, Whaley & Anglim
 McCall, Hope G., Minn. '01 Real Estate & Insurance, 139-141 Endicott Bldg.
 Magraw, Charles E., Minn. '11 Invest-ment Banking, 620 Globe Bldg., Res. 2067 Carter Ave.
 Mallory, Arthur, Minn. '10 Real Estate & Insurance, 811 Pioneer Bldg., Res. 826 Dayton Ave.
 Mannheimer, Carl, Minn. '15 Student.
- Publisher, West Publishing Co., Res. 826 Dayton Ave. Manheimer, Carl, Minn. '15 Student, Res. 565 Marshall Ave. Moore, Albert R., Hv. '91 Lawyer, 616 Germania Life Bldg., Res. 464 Holley Ave.
- Ave. Nobbs, Arthur H., Minn. '15 Dentist, 731 N. Snelling Ave. Norton, Clyde W., Minn. '08 Automobile Business, 857 Grand Ave., Res. 775 Fairmount Ave. Olds, Robert E., Hv. '97 Lawyer, Mer-chants' Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 9 Crocus Di
- P1.
- Phillips, Thomas A., To. '05 Life Insur-ance, Minnesota Mutual Life Ins. Co. Polleys, Thomas A., Wis. '87 Commis-sioner, Chicago & Northwestern R. R. Co., Res. 666 Lincoln Ave.
- Power, Frederic S., Cn. '13 Manufactur-ing & Building Material, St. Paul Foundry Co., Res. 751 Goodrich Ave.
- Robinson, Louis S. B., Hv. '97 Physician, 937 Lowry Bldg., Res. 744 University Ave.
- Ave. Putnam, Douglas, Mar. '81 Insurance, 436 Portland Ave. Seeger, Gustav R., Minn. '11 Manufac-turer, Seeger Refrigerator Co., Res. 823
- Mound St. Seeger, Walter G., Minn. '09 Manufac-turer, Seeger Refrigerator Co., Res. 652 Plum St.
- OSZ Flum St. Shelland, James C., U. '71 Clergyman (retired), Res. 1167 N. Chalsworth St. Simons, Luman C., Minn. '95 Banker, Twin City State Bk., Res. 1381 Ray-mond Ave.

- Thomas, Paul C., Minn. '15 Lawyer, 661 Gilfillan Bldg., Res. 320 Lincoln Ave.
- Gihilian Bidg, Res. 320 Lincoln Ave. Thompson, Walter R., Minn. '02 Mer-chant, Rm. 223, Federal Bidg. Walcott, Gregory D., Br. '97 Professor, Hamline Univ., Res. 1549 West Min-mehaha St. Weinhagen, Carl R., Minn. '15 Mfg. Paper Boxes, 480 Jackson St., Res. 361 Bates Ave. Yeoman, George W., Minn. '07 1456 Capital Ave.

- Yoerg, Frank, Tec. '92 Vice President, Yoerg Brewing Co., Res. 215 Isabel St.
- Yoerg, Henry, Tec. '95 Mechanical En-gineer, Great Northern R. R., Res. 24 S. St. Albans St.

St. Peter ·

Devin, David S., Mar. '78 News Dealer & Book-Broker

Strathern, Fred P., Minn. '94 Physician

Sauk Rapids

Mayo, Lewis, Wes. '54 Real Estate

Stillwater

- Buffington, Gilbert, Minn. '19 Student, Res. 1120 So. 3d St. Easton, Ned, Minn. '06 Bookkeeper
- Wilson, Chester S., Minn. '08 22 Lumber-men's Exchange Bldg., Res. 623 S. Broadway
- Wilson, Frank T., Cn. '81 Lumbermen's Exchange Bldg., Res. 623 Broadway

Tonka Bay

Mowry, George A., Wis. '03 Insurance Knowlton, David W., Cy. '85 Lawyer & Customs Broker

Tracy

Fitch, Lester J., Minn. '99 Banker, Tracy State Bk.

Two Harbors

Spear, Carlt Bridge Co. Carlton J., Tec. '16 American

Virginia

Colgrove, Pitt P., Minn. '00 Supt. of Schools

West Duluth

Rood, Lynn, Minn. '09 Structural Engi-neer, Nat'l Iron Co., Res. Olney St.

Windham

Redding, Paul S., Minn. '02 Lawyer

Windom

Collins, Richard D., M Windom Roller Mills Minn. '04 Milling,

Winona

- Bell, Frederic S., Mch. '79 Lumberman, 225 Harriet St.
- Prentiss, Samuel L., Mch. '85 Banker, Deposit Bk., Res. Briarcombe Farm
- Youmans, Charles M., Cn. '79 Lumber-man, Res. 227 Wilson St.

MISSISSIPPI

Afton

Berry, George H., Cn. '74 Merchant

Agricultural College

Chadwick, Dale E., Mar. '09 Chemist, Miss. A. & M. College

Chadwick, William D., Mar. '05 Coach, A. & M. College

Brookhaven

Conant, Francis O., A. '00 Real Estate & Insurance

MISSOURI

Columbia

Price, Lawrence M., Tu. '03 Instructor, Univ. of Missouri, Res. 14 Allen Pl. Rankin, John O., I. S. '08 Professor, Univ. Missouri

Ferguson

Everard, William H. L., W. R. '10 Insurance

Hamilton

Clark, Elmer E., Mch. '88 Banker, Ham-ilton Svgs. Bk.

Independence

Gaines, Martin N., Mch. '11 c/o County Surveyor

Kansas City

- Ahrens, Don E., Neb. '14 Telephone Expert, 609 E. 9th St. Barnhart, Arthur G., W. R. '91 Lumber-man, 1216 Long Bldg., Res. 2948 Vic-tor St.

- tor St. Betts, Karl S., Nw. & Mch. '14 Teacher, Res. 3619 Olive St. Brodie, Robert G., Ham. '83 Real Estate, 501 Dwight Bldg., Res. Box 194 Diggs, Vernal A., Pu. '13 Missouri & Kansas Tel. Co., Res. 4314 Campbell
- SL Childs, David B., Hv. '10 Insurance Broker, 304 Scarritt Bldg., Res. 5927 Brookside Blvd. English, Jesse T., III. '08 Civil Engineer, 809 Commerce Bldg., Res. 4030 Vir-

- Boy Commerce Dag, Acc. 1000 fm grinia St.
 Ford, Joseph C., Ham. '51 Lawyer (re-tired), Res. 3740 Washington St.
 Franey, James T., Neb. '02 Manufac-turer, 310 W. 9th St., Res. 3065 Pros-tional St.
- turer, 310 W. 9th St., Res. 3065 Pros-pect Ave. Gentry, William S., Ill. '12 Promotion Salesman, 1st & Campbell Sts., Res. 2008 Charlotte St. Grimison, James E., Neb. '13 Manu-facturers Representative, Bradstreet Co., Res. 609 E. 9th St. Hamilton, Frank S., Cy. '06 Real Estate, 1012 Baltimore Ave. Haskell, Roswell, Neb. '14 Salesman, 609 E. 9th St.

- E. 9th St. Hirsch, Rudolph, O. S. '01 Chemist, c/o The Ridenour Baker Grocery Co., Sta. A., Res. 24 E. Concord Ave. Jackson, Wickham M., Minn. '03 Cashier, Forrester-Nace Box Co., Res. 3608 Jef-
- ferson St.

Fayette

Evans, Frank, D. P. '93 Farmer

Greenwood

Mitchell, Malcolm A., Pa. St. '07 Mechan-ical Engineer, Kimbrough Auto Co., Res. The Hermitage

Natchez

Kelly, George M. D., Co. '00 Planter

Ocean Springs

Humphrey, Victo & Real Estate Victor G., Neb. '08 Planter

- Kealey, Philip J., Ill. '09 Civil Engineer, 1500 Grand Ave., Res. 5200 Wyan-dotte St. Keene, Arthur S., Tec. '98 Architect, 400 Reliance Bldg., Res. 7 E. 38th Sc. St.
- Lockwood, John F., U. '76 Physician & Mfr., 7th & Wyandotte Sts., Res. 2642 Benton Blvd.

- Mír., 7th & Wyandotte Sts., Res. 2642 Benton Blvd. Lowe, Frederick M., Ch. '04 Physician, 415 Argyle Bldg. MacGraw, William D., Wis. '05 Lawyer, Lathrop Bldg. McMechan, William B., U. '72 Real Estate, 332 Nat'l Reserve Bk. Bldg. Morris, Evan L., I. S. '07 409 Federal Bldg., Res. 3231 Montgall Ave. Neil, Edwin H., III. '12 Contractor, 225 Midland Bldg, Res. 1008 E. 41st St. Pullen, Lloyd W., Wis. '03 930 Balti-more Ave., Res. 3506 Broadway Rath, Morris C., Sw. '11 Professional Base Ball, Kansas City Base Ball Club Rupert, Lewis L., Mi. '08 Investment Securities, 613 Republic Bldg., Res. 1225 Paseo St. Smith, Clarence R., Ham. '78 Insurance Swift, John P., Cn. '10 Live Stock Com-mission Merchant, 142 Live Stock Ex-change, Res. 48 E. 55th St. Talcott, James R., Ch. '09 Representa-tive, 509 Commerce Bldg., Res. 54 E. Oread St.

- tive, 305 Concerning Oread St. Thompson, Charles T., Ru. '08 Chemical Broker, 504 Kemper Bidg., Res. 46 Broker, 504 Kemper Bldg., Res. 46
 E. 52d St.
 Welch, Albert S., D. P. '19 Student, Res. 3732 Jefferson St.
 Welch, I.eslie A., Neb. '11 Lawyer, Long Bldg., Res. 2716 Harrison St.

Kirksville

Boren, Herschell T., D. P. '16 Student, Still School of Osteopathy

Kirkwood Caldwell, William A., Mch. '96 Architect

Lawing

Pound, Edwin H.. Wms. '56 Lawyer & Captain (retired)

Marceline Baisinger, William C., Pu. '09 Division Engineer, A. T. & St. F. R. R.

Parkville

Volfe, Arthur L., N. Y. '89 College President, Park College Wolfe,

Wolfe, Austin D., N. Y. '87 Clergyman **Platte City**

Slavens, John, D. P. '93 Lawyer, Res. R. F. D. 2

Poplar Bluffs

Miller, Albert A., O. S. '01 Gen Roadmaster, Res. 607 N. Main St. General

Princeton

Hyde, Arthur M., Mch. '99 Lawyer

Racine

Wilcox, Richard B., Hv. '83 Lawyer

Rolla

McCandliss, Edgar S., Pa. '09 Ass't Pro-fessor, Univ. of Missouri, Box 351 Truex, Arthur F., Ro. '08 Engineer

St. Charles

Stealey, Lee G., Mar. '07 214 N. Main St., Res. 430 Clarke St.

St. Joseph

- Carson, Homer V., Neb. '19 Student Carter, Lucian E., U. '59 Lawyer, 1022 N. 9th St., Res. 303 S. 5th St. Crandall, Leroy V., Minn. '09 County Agent, County Ct. House, Res. 1912 S. 24th St.
- S. 24th St. Decker, David O., Sy. '03 Municipal & Civic Work, 1207 Corby Forsee Bldg., Res. 610 S. 11th St. Enright, William F., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 314 Corby Bldg. Norris, William B., Jr., A. '12 Student, Res. 2012 Clay St. Nye, George F., Neb. '05 Traveling Salesman, G. W. Chase Mercantile Co.

St. Louis

- St. Louis Abbott, James F., St. '99 Teacher, Wash. Univ., Res. 5266 A Waterman Ave. Ames, Clair E., Nw. '96 & Minn. '97 Clergyman, 624 New Bk. of Commerce Bldg., Res. 6138 Simpson Ave. Anderson, Charles H., Cn. '83 Lawyer & Real Estate Agent, 808 Chestnut St., Res. West End Hotel Bascom, Calvin P., Ro. '99 Clerk, La-fayette R. Plumb, Res. Hamilton Hotel Blankenship, Harry A., Mar. '14 Teacher, Cleveland High School Broadhurst, Max R., W. R. '08 c/o Goodrich Rubber Co., 3001 Locust St., Res. 311 Portis Ave. Caldwell, William A., Mch. '96 Architect, 1100 Security Bldg.

- Cutter, Frederick C., Mar. '10 Advertis-ing, 918 Victoria Bldg., Res. 4642 Morgan St. Danforth, Charles H., Tu. '08 Associate, Scott & Euclid Aves.
- Dodge, Lincoln C., Lf. '09 Civil Engi-neer, Bridge Dept., Missouri Western R. R., Railway Exchange Bldg.
- Donnewald, Albert H., Tec. '07 Ice Busi-ness, 2629 Market St., Res. 4537 Mc-
- ness, 2029 Market St., Res. 755, and Pherson Ave. Dykstra, Edward J., Ro. & Ch. '09 Sales-man, c/o Mississippi Valley Trust Co., Res. 4537 McPherson Ave. Essex, William L., Co. '06 Clergyman, St. Peter's Church (P. E.), Res. 124
- St. Peter's C. N. Spring Ave.

- Everard, William H. L., W. R. '10 In-surance, Pierce Bldg., c/o Mercantile Insurance Agency Freeman, Carlyle B., O. S. '08 811 Lig-gett Bldg., Res. 5211 Cabanne Ave. Griswold, Perley A., My. '80 Lawyer, 924 Wainwright Bldg., Res. 4834 Greer Ave.
- Ave.

- y24 Wainwright Bidg., Res. 4834 Greer Ave.
 Gurley, Leon R., Ch. & Ill. '15 Salesman, Paul Herbert & Co.
 Hadlock, Edwin S., Bd. '99 Railroading Hatch, Roger C., Hv. '00 Teacher, Smith Academy, Res. 422 Lake Ave.
 Howes, Ray L., I. S. '11 Traveling Sales-man, Fairbanks, Morse & Co.
 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 Chiropo-dist, 413 Commercial Bidg., Res. 2106
 Waverly Pl.
 Lane, Daniel P., O. S. '08 With United Construction Co., International Life Bidg., Res. 4144 Washington Bidg.
 Lidikay, Ernest E., D. P. '04 Sales-man, Ely & Walker Dry Goods Co., Res. 4009 Berlin Ave.
 Maloy, Charles B., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 4609 Berlin Ave.
 Martyn, Fermin F., N. Y. '93 Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Res. 1320 Clark Ave.

- Ave.
- Masseck, Clinton J., Tu. '08 Teacher,
- Washington Univ. Miller, Albert A., O. S. '01 General Roadmaster, St. Louis Iron Mountain
- Kodunaster, or. 2000 10 Insurance, & S. Ry. Osborn, Harry J., O. S. '10 Insurance, Equitable Surety Co., Broadway & Lo-cust Sts., Res. 1747 Simpson Pl. 2010 2
- Palmer, Samuel C., W. R. '73 Clergy-man, 6330 McPherson St.
- Robins, George S., Ru. '13 Chemist, 403 Wright Bldg.
- Ross, George, Ill. '09 Superintendent, International Life Bldg., Res. 1211 Montclair Ave.
- Schnepp, Emerson E., D. P. '95 Lawyer, 800-803 Times Bldg., Res. 2843 Lafayette Ave.
- Von Schrenk, Trifon, Co. '09 Civil En-gineer, American Bridge Co., Res. 4139 McPherson Ave.
- Smith, Herbert C., Ill. '17 Business, Res. 4840 Cote Brilliante Ave.
- Tansey, George J., Cn. '88 President, 400 S. Broadway, Res. 226 N. Newstead Ave
- Tormey, Albert R., Wis. '1 Student, Washington Univ. '14 Medical Student, Washington Univ. Medical School, Res. 4903 Forrest Park Blvd. Veeder, Borden S., Cg. '05 Physician, 500 S. Kingshighway
- Witter, Charles E., Nw. '97 Principal, Bryan Hill School, Res. 6153 Berlin Ave.
- Wonson, Samuel L., Hv. '99 Bridge En-gineer, c/o Mo. Pacific Ry., 1055 Ry. Exch. Bldg., Res. 5537 A Cabanne Ave.

Salem

Ware, Spencer H., Ro. '74 Lawyer

Shell City

- Smith, James P., W. R. '56 Clergyman Solonis
- Kinnaird, Lawrence, Wis. '98 Secretary, Broadway & Pine Sts., Res. 5146 Von Versen Ave.

Springfield

Blyth,	Robert	В.,	To.	'98	Clergyman,
Field,	L. Caino	un 2 P.,	Br.	'65	Clergyman, Clergyman,

R. F. D. 1 Smith, Bert N., A. '09 Telephone En-gineer, c/o Bell Telephone Co., Res. 509 St. Louis St.

Anaconda

Eggleston, Charles H., Sy. '78 Editor, "Anaconda Standard" McIntosh, Joseph B. S., Minn. '98 Mining

Ashland Cotton, Wendell P., D. P. '10 Physician & Proprietor, Ashland Drug Store

Billings Adams, Frank W., Minn. '10 Dentist, 1415 Montana Blk., Res. 724 N. 32d

Engineer

St.

MONTANA

East Helena

Jordan, Harold B., St. '06 Metallurgist, American Smelting & Refining Co.

Versailles Hubbard, James A., Bd. '10 Business

East Kalispell

Brown, Walter F., Cn. '93 813 2d Ave. East Scobey

Whipple, Frank R., Wis. '15 International Elev. Co.

Glendive

Dove, Chester E., D. P. '08 Osteopathic Physician, Dion Bldg., Res. 402 F. Berry St.

Great Falls

- Cooper, Mathew H., Bd. '09 Traveling Salesman
- Salesman Finlay, Gerald H., Ill. '08 Farmer, Res. 114-12th St., N. Forsythe, John R., Neb. '05 Salesman, Tri-State Sales Co., Res. 506-5th Ave. Hurd, George E., A. '96 Lawyer, 3-8 Odd Fellows Bildg., Res. 727 4th Ave.,
- N.
- Leonard, Warren B., Ch. '14 Salesman, Hubbard Abstract Co., Res. Dakota Hotel
- Sherburne, Arthur, Minn. '10 Salesman Wiesner, Frederick E., Minn. '06 Civil Engineer, Great Northern R. R., Res. 112-13th St., S.

Hamilton

Monty, Frank D., Minn. '02 Rancher

Hardin

Lipp, Frederic M., Neb. '03 Cashier, First Nat'l Bk.

Helena

- Faber, William F., Ro. '80 Clergyman, Res. 438 Dearborn Ave. Frink, Gale K., I. S. '15 Agriculturist, Bear Tooth Ranch Penwell, Lewis, Co. '93 Real Estate & Ranching, Penwell Blk., Res. 427 Hem-lock St. lock St.

Kalispell

- ush, Clarence A., Minn. '13 Teacher, Flathead County H. S., Res. 835-3d Bush,
- Ave., E. iley, Bert E., McG. '01 Physician & Wiley, Be Surgeon

Kline

Taylor, Lee, I. S. '12 Engineer, Mon-tana Coal Co.

Lewistown Kessler, Albert H., D. P. '08 Loan Clerk, C. E. Shoemaker & Co.

St. Parker, Hazen M., My. '80 Loans & Insurance, With Midland Realty Co., 408 Stapleton Blk., Res. 224 Ave. D Reed, Alfred H., Wa. '13 Newspaper Reporter, Billings Daily Tribune, Res. 123 W. 30th St. Remington, William, Ro. '59 Clergyman

Bozeman

Copping, Bernard, Jr., Wms. '05 Account-ant, Power Implement Co., Res. 715

Grand Ave. Willson, Fred F., Co. '02 Architect, Mem. Fred F. Willson Co.

Bridge

Carvel, Ernest H., Minn. '11 Orchardist

Browning

Sherburne, Arthur, Minn. '10 Salesman,

Butte

- Davies, John F., Cy. '81 Librarian, Free Public Library, Res. Silver Bow Blk.
 Hogg, George C., Le. '05 Ass't Chief Engineer, 506 Miner Bldg., Res. 629 W. Granite St.
- Lytzen, Walter W., Minn. '05 Mining Engineer, Anaconda Copper Mining Co., Box 1375
- McPherson, Donald E., Mch. '04
- Ober, Raymond E., Minn. '02 Mining Stephenson, John E., Cy. '98 Bank Cashier, First Nat'l Bk., Res. 909 W. Silver
- Cashier, First Nat'l Bk., Kes. 707 ... Silver St. Walsworth, Warren W., Sy. '83 Journal-ist, Standard Publishing Co., Res. 609 W. Granite St.

Columbia Falls

Arnett, William E., D. P. '03 Rancher

Couner

White, George A., A. '87 General Merchandise

Darby

.

Shoudy, Joseph E., Wms. '05 Lawyer

Digitized by Google

Webster Groves Dodge, Lincoln C., Lf. '09 'Civil Engi-neer, Res. 15 Oak Terrace Joy, Wilford P., Hv. '95 Architect McMath, Robert E., Wms. '57 Civil En-gineer (retired), 512 Bompart Ave.

NEBRASKA

- Lincoln, Elliott C., Cy. '06 Teacher, Fer-gus County High School Pfaus, Albert, N. Y. '93 Clergyman Poland, Rufus G., Ru. '04 County Treas-urer, Res. 115 S. Daws Russell, Edward T. C., Cn. '79 Lawyer, 205-206 Bank Electric Bldg., Res. 923 Water St. Wallin, Charles C., Mch. '98 Physician, Bank Electric Bldg., Res. Janeaux & 7th Aves.
- 7th Aves.

Lodge Grass

Petzoldt, William A., Ro. '97 Clergyman

Loma

Chapin, William V., W. R. '77 Missionarv

Missoula

- Ingalsbe, Frank R., My. '03 Mining En-gineer & Geologist, U. S. Dept. of Agri-culture, Federal Bldg., Res. 422 Rollins St.
- Mis SL. McCormick, Washington J., Hv. '06 Law-yer, 605 Spruce St. Weisel, George F., Minn. '09 Lumberman, Weisel Logging Co.

Norris

Jackson, Peter V., Ro. '66 Miner

Albion

Barrett, Frank C., Cg. '88 Clergyman

Alliance

Tully, Lloyd M., Neb. '18 Student

Arborville

Payne, William B., Mar. '73 Clergyman

Atkinson

Barnes, Richard H., D. P. '14 Lumber Business

Beatrice

- Clark, Charles A., Neb. '08 Sales Mana-ger, 1301 Court St. Hershey, John L., Neb. '06 City Engineer

Bloomfield

Tulleys, Paul A., Nw. '93 Banking & Real Estate, Farmers' & Merchants' Real Est State Bk.

Burwell

Laverty, Cecil F., Neb. '17 Student

Columbus

Weaver, Edward M., Neb. '18 Student, Res. 315 W. 14th St.

Crete

Hosford, Henry H., W. R. '80 Professor, Doane College

Edgar

Stewart, Cloyd La V., Neb. '15 Lawyer, Coray & Stewart

Gering

Kile, Roy D., Neb. '05 Lumberman

Plentywood

ewis, Howard M., St. '04 Lawyer, Lewis & Ellery Lewis,

- Sidney Jones, Philo E., Minn. '10 Contractor, Bender, Jones & Reed, Res. Box 561
 - Stanford
- Wilson, John A., Neb. '04 Ranchman

Terry Ross, William C., Lf. '09 Clergyman

- Three Forks
- Batchelder, Holmes S., I. S. '08 Agriculturist
- Thomas, George W., Cy. '03 Clergyman, 3d Ave.
 - Virginia City
- Neal, William McC., D. P. '01

Wallis

- Fuhrmeister, Ralph S., I. S. '08 Agricul-turist, American Ranch
 - White Sulphur Springs
- Wood, James T., Jr., St. '18 Student

- Gifford
- Kimball, Frank A., Bd. '10 Business

Greeley

Stearns, Harrison W., Br. '67 c/o S. Rogers

Gretna

Sandy, Grant L., Neb. '15 Farmer

Hazard

- Russell, Donnell I., Neb. '09 Secretary, R. A. Russell Russell, Richard A., Neb. '12 Lumber-man, Dierks Lumber & Coal Co.

Hebron

Thomas, Louis E., Neb. '16 Jeweler Weiss, Walter C., Neb. '11 Lawyer

Holdrege

- Anderson, Frank A., Neb. '06 Lawyer Cooper, James R., Neb. '04 Editor & Publisher, 419 East Ave., Res. 916 West Ave
- Galloway, George D., Neb. '11 Lumber-man, C. A. Galloway Co.

Kearney

- Dildine, Harry A., Neb. '05 Jeweler Hull, Joe A., Neb. '10 Nye, George F., Neb. '05 Traveling Sales-
- man

Kimball

- Rodman, James A., Neb. '14 Lawyer Lincoln
- Allen, Conard M., Neb. '13 Manager, Atlas Newspaper Co., Res. 2536 'T' St.

•

Andrews, Elisha B., Br. '70 Chancellor Emeritus of the Univ. of Nebraska, Res. 1848 Prospect St. Atkinson, Hugh F., I. S. '18 Student, 900 18th St.

900 18th St. Beckley, Albert L., Neb. '10 Geologist, Res. 702 N. 16th St. Bliss, Rodney W., Neb. '01 Physician & Assistant Professor, Univ. of Nebraska Bumstead, Carl A., Neb. '11 Dentist, 207 Fraternity Bldg., Res. 1810 S. 23d

- St.

- Braternity Bldg., Res. 1810 S. 23d St.
 Chambers, Guy C., Neb. '16 Lawyer, Funke Bldg.
 Claar, Stewart B., Neb. '17 1st Nat'l Bk., Res. 1720 M. St.
 Coddington, William H., Neb. '10 Salesman, 228 N. 16th St.
 Day, Warren F., Neb. '06 Civil Engineer, 1941 'B' St.
 Edgren, Arthur, Neb. '09 County Engineer, 2045 Pepper Ave.
 Hagensick, Louis P., Neb. '09 Chief Clerk, C. B. & Q. Ry. Co., Res. 2017 S. 18th St
 Hall, Winford L., Neb. '01 General Agent, 1409 'O' St., Res. 2025 S. 26th St.
 Harpham, James H., Neb. '11 Harness & Saddlery Migr., Harpham Bros., Res. 1546 S. 22d St.
 Harrison, Philip J., Neb. '04 Designing Engineer, 721 S. 19th St.
 Haskell, Robert L., Neb. '11 President, 2030 'O' St., Res. 1844 'D' St.
 Holland, Eugene, Neb. '13 Manager, Dierks Lumber Co., Res. 2404 S. 17th St.

- St.

- St. Hoppe, Albert A., Neb. '15 Hoppe Hard-ware Co., Res. 1504 Q. St. Hoppe, Ernest C. H., Neb. '17 Hoppe Hardware Co., Res. 1504 Q. St. Howey, Loyal G., Neb. '17 Bank Clerk, Res. 1701 East St. Hummel, Ray O., Neb. '02 Physician, Funke Bldg., Res. 3229 'R' St. James, Thomas A., Neb. '12 C/o Nat'l Bk. Kimball, Curtis, Neb. '12 Student, Res. 1268 S. 20th St. Kimball, Curt St. Neb. '17 Student, Res. 1268 S. 20th St. Knapp, Charles T., Neb. '04 Investments, 304 Neb. State Bldg., Res. 2324 Wash-ington St.
- ington St. Martin, Homer Van D., Neb. '06 Manufac-turer of Paper Filing Devices, 1654 S. 25th St.

- SŁ
- Weaver, Louis W., Jr., Neb. '12 Super-intendent, City Schools, Res. 1604 R. SŁ
- Wenger, Robert S., Neb. '19 Student, Res. 2635 "Q" St.

Westover, Bernard G., Neb. '15 Lav Terminal Bldg., Res. Y. M. C. A. '15 Lawyer,

Lodgepole Bates, William La V., Neb. '12 Ranchman Scott, Frank W., Neb. '10 Physician

Melbeta Yoder, Byron E., Neb. '08 Hardware & Implements, Yoder & Co.

Merna

Huffman, Yale B., Neb. '06 Banker

Nehawka

Pollard, Julian J., Neb. '06 Farmer Pollard, Raymond C., Neb. '02 Farmer Sheldon, George C., Neb. '13 Farmer & Sheldon, Georg Manufacturer

Newcastle

Hinds, John M., A. '03 Clergyman

North Platte

Hamilton, William E., Neb. '11 Rancher & Farmer, Earlham Farm

- Omaha attin, John W., Cn. '90 Lawyer, 945 Omaha Nat'l Bk., Res. 3556 Woolworth Battin, Ave.

- Ave. Bliss, Rodney W., Neb. '01 Physician, 500 Brandeis Theatre Buck, Truman T., Wms. '58 Banker, Res. 322 N. 22d St. Burr, Alfred E., Neb. '10 Midwest Groc-ery Co. Cohen, Octavus P., Tu. '08 Civil Engi-neer, 1001 Union Pacific Bldg. Dunham, Mark A., Sw. '19 Student, Res. Apt. 17, The Unitah Findley, Raymond H., Neb. '08 Roadway Engineer, Omaha & Council Bluffs St. Ry. Co., Res. 2501 Kansas Ave. Green, Adelbert G., Sy. '08 Insurance, City Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 116 S. 44th St. Hagensick, Edmund H., Neb. '06 Elec-
- St. Hagensick, Edmund H., Neb. '06 Elec-trical Engineer, Omaha & Council Bluffs Ry. Co., Res. 4923 N. 27th St.. Heffner, Ernest M., Neb. '02 Dentist, 302 Kasbach Bldg., Res. 3157 Mere-dith Avance St. 100 Marce St. 100 Mar

- 302 Kasbach Bldg., Res. 3157 Mere-dith Ave. Holdrege, Henry A., Tec. '95 General Manager, Omaha Electric Light & Power Co., Res. 1936 S. 33d St. Jones, Frank A., Neb. '09 1702 Farnam St., Res. 2562 Camden Ave. Jones, Wilbur A., Neb. '10 Civil Engineer, Concrete Construction Co., Res. 5923 Florence Blvd. Kube. Llewellyn. T. S. '14 Science
- Kube, Llewellyn, I. S. '14 Salesman, Swift & Co. Kuegle, Frederick H., Neb. '99 Physi-cian, Nicholas Senn Hospital, Res. 2149

- Kuegie, Frederick H., Neb. '99 Fraysi-cian, Nicholas Senn Hospital, Res. 2149 S. 33d St. McWilliams, Thomas H., Wis. '96 Supt. of Agents, 600 Brunders Bldg., Res. 4250 Wirt St. McNown, Roy A., Neb. '05 Business, City Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 3223 Cass St.
- St. Munger, Alfred C., Neb. '11 Lawyer, Stout Rose & Wells Nelson, Leon M., Neb. '14 Sales Dept., 1916 Harney St., Res. 5201 Underwood
- Ave.
- Noyes, Highland B., Neb. '98 Automobile Business, 2206 Farnam St., Res. 2021 Wirt Ave.

- Orchard, John E., Sw. '16 Student, 7443 S. 19th St. St. Clair, Paul S., Nw. '06 Lawyer, Nat'l Fidelity & Casualty Co., Res. 2750 Davenport St. Spier, Clarence T., Neb. '16 Lawyer, 714 Omaha Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 424 Parké Ala

- 714 Omaha Nat'l Bk. Bidg., Res. 424 Park Ave. Thompson, Kenneth L., Neb. '18 Medical Student, Res. 4120 Dewey Ave. Thompson, Warren Y., Ch. '13 Physician, 808 Brandeis Theatre Bldg., Res. Hotel Sanford, 19th & Farnam Sts. Tunison, George McG., Neb. '06 Lawyer, 1211 Woodmen of the World Bldg., Res. 5115 Webster St. Wentworth, Will, Neb. '15 Salesman, 4011 Cummings St., Res. 5024 Davenport St.

- SL Westover, Raymond P., Neb. '18 Medical Student, 4120 Dewey Ave. Williams, Lorenzo M., Minn. '10 Manager, 2969 Harris St. Willsey, Franklin R., Neb. '13 Bankers Realty Investment Co. Young, William B., Neb. & Mch. '16 Actuary, German American Ins. Co., 100 Bee Bldg., Res. 1805 Lathrop St.

Ord

- Davis, Claude A., Neb. '06 Lawyer Weller, Frank M., Neb. '09 Lumberman,
- Weller Bros. Williams, Merrill E., Neb. '19 Student

Osceola

Mickey, James H., Neb. '13 Cashier, Os-ceola Bk.

Rushville

Westover, Raymond P., Neb. '18 Medical Student

Ely Colwell, Alfred B., Wis. '91 Mining En-

Fallon Martin, Robert S., Nw. '16 Teacher, Box

McGill Marsh, Austin G., Co. '10 Mining Engi-neer, With Nevada Consolidated Copper Co.

gineer

536

NEVADA

East Ely Clark, Milton S., Tec. '08 Nevada North-ern Ry. Co. aite, Allen B., Tec. '13 Nevada Con-solidated Copper Co. Waite,

Reno

Boardman, Horace P., Wis. '94 Profes-sor, Univ. of Nevada, Res. 737 Evans Ave.

Ave. Cunningham, Benjamin F., Tu. '91 Phy-sician, Washoe County Bk. Bldg. Fletcher, Fred N., Cy. '82 Mine Super-intendent, Res. 409 West 5th St. Platt, Samuel, St. '97 Lawver, Nixon Bldg., Res. 140 S. Virginia St.

Winnemucca

Alderson, Victor C., Hv. '85 Mining

Bedford Rausch, Chester C., Hv. '09 Construction Engineer, Res. Route 8

Berlin

Webster, William T., Pa. '15 Chemical

NEW HAMPSHIRE

Engineer

Alstead

Linsley, Charles L., My. '76 Farmer

Antrim

Hurlin, William H., Br. '16 Hutchinson, John D., My. '82 Civil Engineer

Auburn

Crowell, George M., Br. '94 Physician

Bethlehem

Lewis, Frederick W., Tu. '07 Flour & Grain, F. D. Lewis Co.

St. Paul

- Andrews, Clayton F., Neb. '14 Medical Student
- Steen, Walt Hardware Walter B., Neb. '03 Harness &

Salem

Pollard, Julian A., Neb. '05 Division Manager

Scotts Bluff

Howey, Loyal G., Neb. '17 Bank Clerk

Sidney

Grabill, Elmer, Neb. '18 Student Greenlee, Albert D., Neb. '17 Student Radcliffe, Clayton S., Neb. '13 Lawyer Shoemaker, Edward J., Neb. '16 Sales-

man

South Omaha

- Anderson, Frank, Mar. '76 Live Stock Broker, "Great Western" Exchange
- Bidg. Davis, Clark W., Sw. '17 Student, Res. 1509 N. 25th St.

Stamford

Waggoner, Dickson R., W. J. '64 Physi-cian & Surgeon

Stanton

Fuchs, Rudolph C., Neb. '18 Student

West Point Krause, Alexander R., Neb. '19 Student Moodie, Robert R., Neb. '19 Student Thompson, Chester Q., Neb. '18 Student Thompson, Kenneth L., Neb. '18 Medical Student

Thompson, Richard Y., Neb. '16 Medical Student



Blodgett Landing

Messer, Harold M., Br. '16

Bretton Woods

Ranslow, George H., My. '01 Druggist

Claremont

Fry, Russell T., Hv. '17 Student Haskins, George W., Pu. '16 Sullivan Machinery Co., Res. 7 Prospect St.

Concord

Concord Colby, George H., My. '99 Money Clerk, American Express Co. Graves, Robert J., Hv. '00 Physician Hirst, Edgar C., O. S. '07 State Forester, New Hampshire State House, Res. 824 Warren St. La Belle, Claude A., Cy. '17 Student Lake, Harry F., My. '99 Lawyer, 97 N. Main St., Res. 29 Auburn St. Lyford, Frederick C., Sy. '88 Builder, 33 Broadway

- Broadway

Broadway Street, John B., Tu. '14 Salesman, 4 South State St. Thayer, William W., Hv. '06 Lawyer Watson, Harry B., Cy. '97 State Sec'y Y. M. C. A., Res. 15 Summit Ave. Wilson, John B., Hv. '84 Clergyman, 12 Rumford St.

Crystal

Morton, Clarence G., Cy. '04 Lumber Merchant

Derry

Bartlett, Benjamin T., Wms. '95 Lawyer

Dover

- Bradley, Franklin S., Tec. '03 Automobile Business, 157 Central Ave. Brown, Philip C., Hv. '07 Belt Manu-facturer, I. B. Williams & Sons, Res. 98 Silver St. Merrill, Leonard O., Cy. '09 Teacher in High School Smith, Melvin M., Cy. '90 Prin. High School

School

- Southworth, Irving, Br. '02 Supt. of Cotton Mills, Pacific Mills, Cocheco
- Dept. Towle, George G., Tu. '91 Ass't Post-master, Post Office, Res. 290 Locust St.

Enfield

Parker, Francis, A. '72 Clergyman

Epping

Bragg, Lyman D., My. '75 Clergyman Exeter

Brooks, Maro S., Tu. '92 Superintendent of Schools, Res. 14 Elm St. Chadwick, Stillman P. R., Hv. '92 Teacher, Phillips Exeter Academy Fiske, Winthrop E., Hv. '90 Teacher, Phillips Exeter Academy Francis, Stafford A., Tec. '11 Architect, 84 Court St.

- 84 Court St. Francis, William A., Br. '82 Professor of Mathematics, Phillips Exeter Academy, Res. 84 Court St. Green, Edward, Br. '77 Clergyman, The University Descences of the St.
- Unitarian Parsonage Leacock, Arthur G., Sy. '92 Teacher, Phillips Exeter Academy, Res. 70 Front St

.

Shute, Henry M., Tu. '02 Teacher, Phillips Exeter Academy, Res. 8 Gill Št.

Stone, William A., Hv. '86 Teacher, 61 Main St. Vroom, Clifford H., A. '12 Shipping Clerk, Res. 8 Center St.

Farmington

Scott, Carroll E., Tu. '17 Student Willson, Edward T., Jr., Br. '16 Student, Res. 15 Elm St.

Franklin

Adams, Charles W., Jr., Hv. '18 Student

Georges Mills

Gould, George H., Cy. '82 Teacher

Gilsum

Field, Aaron W., Wms. '65 Clergyman

Gorham

Bryant, Hannibal H., Jr., Cy. '05 Physician

Grantham

Barton, Mason B., Cg. '18 Student

Hampstead

Loud, Halah H., A. '94 Clergyman

Hampton Falls

Birtwell, Charles W., Hv. '85 Social Worker

Hanover

Dow, Lewis H., Hv. '90 Professor, Dart-mouth College Fairley, Vernon B., Mi. '01 Student, B., Mi. '01 Student, Fairley,

Fairley, Vernon B., Mi. '01 Student, Dartmouth College Jones, Raymond W., A. '03 Teacher Page, Curtis H., Hv. '90 Professor & Author, Dartmouth College Robinson, Kenneth A., Bd. '14 Teacher, Dartmouth College, Res. 25 School St. Skillin, Carl D., Bd. '12 Clergyman Stewart, William K., McG. & Tor. '97 Professor, Dartmouth College

Henniker

Cushman, Clifford D., My. '06 Farmer

Hinsdale

Pratt, Henry H., Cy. '98 Clergyman

Hopkinton

- Snow, Charles L., Cy. '97 Clergyman Snow, George W., Cy. '13 Salesman, Res. c/o Rev. C. I. Snow

Jackson

Howe, Sheldon J., Br. '08 Student

Kearsage

Russell, George W., Bd. '00 Business

Keene

- Colony, George T., Br. '06 Druggist Kingsbury, Chester L., Tec. '18 Student, 85 Winter St. Kingsbury, Edward J., Tec. '15 Wilkins Toy Co.
- Toy Co. Pickard, Roy M., My. '05 Lawyer Roundy, Rodney W., A. '99 Clergyman, 64 Washington St. Russell, Renouf, Tec. '15 Mondamin Farm

.

Laconia

Chamberlain, Charles La F., Cy. '97 Clergyman Whitmarsh, Edwin W., Ro. '11 Teacher Yerxa, Benjamin H., Br. '17 Insurance

Business

Lakeport

Chamberlain, Charles La F. R., Cy. '19 Student, Res. 841 Union Ave. Pulsifer, Charles L., Br. '78 Banker

Lisbon

Noyes, Charles E., Tu. '98 Lumber, Box

Manchester

Branch, Frederick W., Ham. '08 Lawyer, 759 Elm St., Res. 229 Prospect St. Branch, Oliver E., Ham. '73 Lawyer & Author, Pembroke Bidg., Res. 229 Pros-

Author, Pembroke Bldg., Res. 229 Fros-pect St. Branch, Oliver W., Hv. '01 Judge, As-sociate Justice, 216 Prospect St. Clough, James C., Tu. '04 814 Elm St., Res. 8 Harrison St. Condon, John W., Bd. '98 Journalism, "The Union" Fuller, Carl S., Bd. '03 Chemist, Res. N. River Rd. Holmes, Moody D., My. '08 Pembroke Bldg., Res. 47 Russel St. Hopkins, George I., Br. '75 Teacher, 835 Beach St.

Hopkins, George I., Br. '75 Teacher, 835 Beach St.
Merritt, Charles E., Bd. '94 Insurance, 290 N. Bay St.
Moffatt, Miles R., Co. '99 Textile Chem-ist, c/o Amoskeag Mfg. Co., Res. 727 Pine St.
Rowell, Arthur W., Br. '94 Clerk of Board of Assessors, City Hall, Res. 612 Beacon St
Stickney, Hanger L. Mu. '94 Dunicide

Stickney, Henry L., My. '94 Physician, 913 Elm St., Res. 488 Hanover St. Tuson, Thomas H., Cg. '71 Printer, 50 Manchester St.

Meredith

Blaisdell, Bertram, Br. '92 Lawyer & Insurance Agt.

Milford

Reese, Charles A., Br. '75 Clergyman Reese, Charles A., Br. '02 Physician

Nashua

Nashua Baum, David, Cy. '13 Shoe Business, McElwain Co., Res. Stagger Inn Coe, Charles D., Wms. '10 Shoe Manu-facturer, W. H. McElwain Co. Cotton, Carl, Cy. '00 Treasurer, Indian Head Table Co., Res. 49 Abbott St. Dary, Albert N., Br. '78 Clergyman, 31 Prescott St. Greeley, Harry P., A. '98 Lawyer, 86 Main St., Res. 24 Manchester St. Morey, Edwin, Tu. '09 Secretary & Super-intendent, E. J. Flather Mig. Co., Res. 116 Concord St. Nelson, Frederick T., Tu. '90 Clergyman, Res. 5 Shattuck St.

New Ipswich

Thompson, William R., Cy. '63 Clergyman

New London

Wellman, Justin O., Cy. '98 Principal, Colby Academy

Newmarket

Vroom, Clifford H., A. '12 Shipping Clerk, Newmarket Mfg. Co.

Newton

Butler, Elmer E., Br. '03 News Editor, R. F. D.

North Hampton

Saunders, Joseph H., Tu. '95 Physician

Northwood Center

Welch, Edwin K., Bd. '98 Principal, Coe's Northwood Academy

Pittsfield

Sweet, William I., U. '87 Clergyman

Plymouth

Sargent, William A., Tu. '10 Master

Portsmouth

- Bennett, Harold H., Hv. '04 Manufac-turer, Morley Button Míg. Co. Smith, Harold M., Bd. '09 Lawyer, Con-gress Blk, Res. 332 South St. Woods, George R., Tu. '10 Teacher, Res. Fleet St.

South Seabrook

Rand, William H., My. '65 Physician

Suncook

Colby, George H., My. '99 Money Clerk

Troy

Nims, Granville W., A. '73 Clergyman Ripley, Franklin, A. '76 Manufacturer, Troy Blanket Mills

Walpole

Buffum, Thomas B., A. '93 & N. Y. '96 Physician

West Concord

Johnson, John - H., Cy. '19 Student, 5 Tenney St.

West Stewartstown

/ild, Azel W., My. '57 Clergyman (re-tired) Wild,

Wilton

Langdell, Luther M., Cy. '06 Auctioneer

Wolfboro

Abbott, Sewall W., Cy. '82 Lawyer & Judge of Probate

Wolfboro Falls

Horne, James H., Bd. '97 Business

NEW JERSEY

Absecon Heights

Rath, Morris C., Sw. '11 Professional Base Ball

Allendale

Russell, Edward W., Ch. '12 Banker

Allenhurst

Savage, Charles K., Ru. '13 Clerk & Recorder, Res. 30 Cedar Ave. Savage, Herbert K., Ru. '12 Ass't Editor, Res. 30 Cedar Ave.

Ampere

Force, Dexter N., Jr., Co. '97 Electrical Engineer, Crocker-Wheeler Co. Williamson, George, Co. '08 Electrical Engineer, Crocker-Wheeler Co.

Anandale

Furbeck, Howard R., U. '97 Clergyman

Arlington

Arington Crane, Abijah R., Cy. '56 Clergyman & Teacher, 69 Eilshemius Ave. Ellis, Roland M., N. Y. '16 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 471 Chestnut St. Enstice, Frank E., Pa. St. '15 Farmer, Res. 436 Highland Ave. Read, Frederick F., Ru. '09 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 539 Chestnut St. Shakespeare, Wilham MacI., Tec. '16 The Arlington Co., Res. 628 Chestnut St.

St.

Asbury Park

ABULTY FATE Bryan, Joseph H., N. Y. '86 Physician, 221 Asbury Ave. Ferguson, George S., Ru. '97 Real Estate & Insurance, 711 Mattison Ave., Res. 510-3d Are. Reifsnyder, Samuel K., Lf. '93 Teacher, Res. 703 First Ave. Stout, Richard W., Pa. '12 126 Lake Ave.

Ave.

Athenia

Stone, Harry L., Ham. '98 Secretary

Atlantic City Conaway, Walt P., Pa. '98 Physician, 1723 Pacific Ave. Croker, Bryon P., Ru. '18 Student Earle, Everett W., Pa. St. '18 Student, Res. 11 S. Brighton Ave. Hill, William V., Lf. '12 Civil Engineer, With Cheltenbam Reserve

Res. 11 S. Brighton Ave. Hill, William V., Lf. '12 Civil Engineer, With Cheltenham Revere Leonard, Raymond G., Sy. '10 Teacher, High School Slack, John B., Le. '95 Lawyer, Bartlett Bildg., Res. 15 S. Stenton Pl. Tanner, John S., Ham. '06 Teacher White, Allen K., Sw. '94 Hotel Proprie-tor, Josiah White & Sons Co., Res. Marlborough-Blenheim White, Charles D., Sw. '95 Hotel Owner, Marlborough-Blenheim Co., Res, 138 N. Harrisburg Ave.

Atlantic Highlands Cook, Edgar C., Ru. '13 Law Student & Insurance, Edgar H. Cook & Son Leonard, William J., Cg. '80 Lawyer & Farmer

Basking Ridge Voorhees, Garrett S., Ru. '92 Farmer

Bayhead

Foster, Charles H., Ru. '18 Foster, Samuel F., Ru. '12 Agriculturist

Bayonne

Barber, Clifford M., Wms. '07 Reading-Bayonne Steel Casting Co.

Kellog, George W., Ham. '59 Custodian (retired)
Maloney, Denis W., N. Y. '17 Student, Res. 14th St., on the Bay
Stillwell, Peter, Ru. '86 Lawyer, 504 Broadway, Res. 98 W. 32d St.
Wilson, Ferdinand S., Ru. '88 Clergyman, 111 West 5th St.

Beach Haven Walker, Charles L., Ru. '18 Student, Cor. 5th St. & Beach Ave.

Belleville

Buzzell, Henry A., Cg. '83 Clergyman, Res. 607 Washington Ave. Douglas, William J., Ru. '04 Physician, Isolation Hospital Smith, Bryon L., Br. '01 Civil Engineer, Res. 103 Malone Ave.

Belvidere

Burd, William J., Lf. '87 Physician

Blairstown

Carter, Cyrus De W., Lí. '85 Journalist, Editor, Blairstown Press, Res. High

Bloomfield

- Bloomfield Barry, William K., Ro. '06 Tel. Engineer, Res. 18th St., near Berkeley Ave. Boyd, Pliny A., Br. '98 Vice-President, Everett & Barron Co. of Providence, R. I., Bloomfield Trust Bldg., Res. 30 Clarendon Pl. Broughton, William R., Wms. '87 Physi-cian, Res. 15 Church St. Hapgood, Cyrus H., Tec. '00 Montclair Refrigerating Corp. Haskell, Gouverneur M., Co. '98 Electrical Engineer, Res. 54 Hazelwood Rd. Kempf, Paul M., Pa. '04 Editor, Res. 25 Berkeley Heights Pk. Potter, Henry S., Cg. '92 Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Res. 424 Frank-lin St. Richardson, James B., Wms. '00 Manu-

- inn St. Richardson, James B., Wms. '00 Manu-facturer, Res. 75 Monroe Pl. Stevens, Junius W., Sy. '95 Teacher, Res. 116 Linden Ave. Vogelius, Joseph F. Jr., A. '19 Student, Res. 49 Fremont St. Wolfe, James C., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 44 Watsessing Ave.

Bogota

Felter, Rutherford S., Co. '08 Coal & Lumber Merchant, Felter Coal & Lum-

ber Co. Moore, T. A., Cg. '03 Lawyer, Res. 90 Palisade Ave.

Bonhamtown Walrath, Paul, Ru. '12 Draftsman, Nitra-tion Works

Boonton Dawson, Palmer C., Lf. '17 Lumber, With E. B. Dawson Co., Res. 508 Washing-ton St.

Bordentown

- Hill, William V., Lf. '12 Styer, David, Lf. '04 Sec. of the Faculty, Bordentown Military Inst.

Bound Brook

Baker, Charles A., Co. '99 Lawyer, Res. Raritan Ave. Green, George M., Ru. '10 Teacher Harman-Ashley, John St. V., Ru. '09 Ad-

vertising Harman-Ashley, Raymond St. V., Ru. '03 Ass't Professor Richardson, Roy M. D., Ru. '15 Teacher Bridgeton

- Bridgeton Bacon, Edward L., Lf. '12 Res. 174 W. Commerce St. Res. 152 East Ave. Bacon, Robert E., Lf. '07 Lawyer, E. Commerce St., Res. 152 East Ave. Bacon, Robert E., Lf. '17 Student, 174 West Commerce St. Maier, Edward H., Lf. '12 Ass't to City Engineer, Res. 5 S. Laurel St. More, Richard W., Lf. '13 Secretary, With The Criterion Theatre Co., Res. 212 N. Pearl St. More, William U., Lf. '06 Banker, With The Cumberland Trust Co., Res. 212 N. Pearl St. Pitt, John L., Ru. '17 Student, Res. 147 E. Commerce St. Pitt, Sherman G., Ru. '88 Clergyman, 47 E. Commerce St. Smith, Thomas J, Wms. '62 Physician, 32 W. Commerce St.

Caldwell

Lillis, Charles E., N. Y. '07 Teacher, Res. Park Ave. & Marshall St. Napier, Charles F., Jr., N. Y. '97 Auditor & Systematizer, Res. Lane Ave., W.

Camden

Ayer, Francis W., Ro. '71 Banker, Res. 406 Penn St. Coles, Henry B., Sw. '92 Secretary, C. B. Coles & Sons Co.; Pres. Coles Realty Co.

Realty Co. Moorestown Trust Co., Moorestown, N. J.; Pres. Coles Reatly Co. Fulghum, Walter B., Ch. '04 Ass't Sales Mgr., Victor Talking Mach. Co. Hanscom, Henry B., Tu. '06 Ass't Super-intendent, Farr & Bailey Mfg. Co., Res. Box 345

Box 345 Box 345 Hilton, Joseph S., Le. & Sw. '16 Camp-bell Soup Co. Lippincott, William D., Sw. '90 Lawyer, 33 N. 2d St. Lovett, Karl G., U. '16 Salesman, Res. 720 Market St. Meeker, Jacob W., Lf. '00 Secretary, New York Ship Building Co., Res. 1404 Princess St. Miller, Jalan B., Ru. '17 Student, Res. 313 Pearl St. Miller, Julian F., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 313 Pearl St. Truscott, Millwood J., Ru. '18 Student, Res. 310 N. 2d St. Chasham

Chatham

Ogden, Wilberforce, My. '03

Chester

Woodruff, William H., Ru. '07 Farmer, Woodchester Farm

Chrome

Smith, Walter C., Le. '06 Refining, U. S. Metals Refining Co.

Colonia

Pattison, Frank A., Ru. '87 Consulting Engineer

Cranbury

Fravell, James E. G., Ru. '18 Student

Cranford

Cranford Henofer, Elmer W., A. '11 Insurance, Res. 55 Holly St. Johnson, Arthur L., Lf. '96 School Supt., Res. 20 Holly St. Pierce, Carlton B., Ru. '76 Lawyer, Res. 214 Prospect St. Rosencrantz, Waldo B., Ru. '96 Engineer, 106 Maple Pl. Stewart, Newton P., Minn. '96 Law List Publisher Vail. Willis W., Sw. '89 Valuation Dent.

Vail, Willis W., Sw. '89 Valuation Dept., Res. 24 Holly St. Willsie, Henry E., Wis. '92 President

Cream Ridge

Conrow, Herman, Sw. Contracting Engineer '94 Farmer &

Delaware

Jones, Frank S., Lf. '18 Student

Demarest

Wakelee, Edmund W., N. Y. '91 Lawyer

Dobbins P. O.

Parks, Joevert G., Pu. '16 Farmer Baker, Robert C., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, Res. 23 Myrtle Ave. Brotherton, Charles H., N. Y. '07 Savage, Cornelius S., Br. '78 Clergyman, Res. Hillcrest Ave. Tippetts, Clarence B., N. Y. '06 Lawyer

Dunellen

Thompson, Phillips A., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 302 Prospect Ave. Thompson, William B., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 302 Prospect Ave. Vanderveer, George Van D., Ru. '79 Lowner

Lawyer

East Millstone

Lockwood, Henry, Ru. '91 Clergyman

East Orange

Allen, Hampton R., Hv. '10 Advertising, Res. 70 Amherst St. Bogardus, Arthur G., Cn. '12 Consult-ing Engineer, Res. 61 Hawthorne Ave.,

E. Caldwell, L. J., Cg. '97 Ass't Principal, High School Chadbourne, Frank, Ro. '95 Statistician & Analysist, Res. 480 Park Ave. Clapp, Warren A., Cg. '86 Secretary, 19 Winans St., Res. 345 Williams St. Clinchy, Russell J., Ru. & Co. '17 Student, Res. 294 Springdale Ave. Dowling, George T., Cg. '72 Clergyman, 349 William St. Hancock, James E., Mch. '13 Electrical

349 William St. Hancock, James E., Mch. '13 Electrical Engineer, Res. 32 Halstead St. Hulsart, Pierre M., N. Y. '06 Civil En-gineer, Res. 2340 Amherst St. Hutchinson, Percy A., Hv. '98 Journalist, Res. 14 Prospect Ter. Johnson, Frank C., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 40 Grove Pl

- 40 Grove Pl. Ketcham, Smith C., N. Y. '06 Civil En--gineer, Res. 210 Amherst St.



- Knowles, Wilbur. S., Cn. '84 Architect, Res. 640 Park Ave. Leonard, Henry E., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 17 Hawthorne Ave. Lindsley, George L., Co. '06 Lace Im-porter, Res. 36 Evergreen Pl. Loder, Robert, My. '15 Clerk, 36 Walnut St.

- St. Lund, Hugh A., N. Y. '18 Res. 58 Eaton **P1**.
- Pl. Marshall, Harry C., Le. '06 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 269 Glenwood Ave. Murray, Norbury C., Ru. '06 Lawyer, Res. 118 N. 19th St. Nesbitt, James L., Lf. '05 Lawyer, 73 Carnegie Ave. Noxon, Frank W., Sy. '94 Editor, Res. 86 Harrison St. Post, Charles I., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 47 Grove Pl. Roper. Solon S., Br. '76 Promoter and

- 4/ Grove FL Roper, Solon S., Br. '76 Promoter and Agent, With Francis Lang Co., 378 Main St., Res. 2 Winams St. Rowley, Lincoln E., Sy. '88 City Clerk, City Hall, 388 Main St., Res. 62 Beech
- City Hall, 388 Main St., Res. 62 Beech St. Schleicher, Allison R., Pu. '14 Res. 298 Central Ave. Swoboda, Hermann A., My. '19 Student, Res. 20 Hamilton St. Tinker, Louis C., Cg. '99 Insurance, Res. 39 Whittier St. Tipple, Bertrand M., Sy. '94 Clergyman Townsend, George R., Tec. '99 Ass't Gen. Mgr., Res. 96 Halstead St. Townsend, Harold A., Sy. '03 Educational Director, Res. 49 Eppirt St. Waterhouse, William P., Cg. '95 Manu-facturer, Res. 84 S. Clinton St. Weaver, Gilbert M., Co. '11 Dentist, 343 Main St., Res. 18 Summit St Wortman, Denys, Jr., Ru. '08 Artist, 40 Watson Ave. Wortman, Elbert B. M., A. '10 Advertis-ing, Res. 40 Watson Ave. Edgewater

Edgewater

- Andrews, Benjamin R., Cn. '01 Teacher, Res. c/o Mr. John Ackerman Lowe, John M., Minn. '06 Oil Business, Midland Linseed Products Co.

Edgewater Heights

Sammis, Warren' E., Co. '87 Lawyer

Elizabeth

- Bohnet, Herbert F., Wms. '11 Teacher, Pingry School, Res. 1150 Mary St. Clarke, William A., Sw. '17 Student, 30
- Prospect St.

- Clarke, William A., Sw. '17 Student, 30 Prospect St.
 Ericson, Lambert T., Ill. '04 Sales Engineer, Res. 612 Magie Ave.
 Gies, Russell W., Ru. '12 Executive Officer, 25 Rahway Ave.
 Hey, Harry A., Pa. St. '09 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 131 Floral Ave.
 Horre, George W., N. Y. '18 Student, Res. 960 E. Jersey St.
 Keefe, Stephen J., Ru. '89 Physician, 517 N. Broad St.
 Kohlenberger, Edward R., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 725 Newark Ave.
 Mallett, John P. Tu. '94 Electrical Engineer, Res. 185 Stiles St.
 Minor, John C., Jr., Co. '94 Secretary, General Carbonic Co., Washington Ave.
 Ogden, Samuel R., Jr., Sw. '18 Student, Res. 241 Grand St.

Porter, Loyal C., Cg. '15 Teacher, Pingry School, Res. 528 Monroe Ave.
Stearns, Kent K., Man. '77 Lawyer, Res. 1178 Elizabeth Ave.
Taylor, Caleb M., Sw. '04 Supt., Res. 80 Hillside Rd.
Tomlinson, Edward T., U. '80 Clergyman & Author, Res. 656 N. Broad St.
Travis, Charles F., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, Res. 443 Magie St.
Voorhees, Foster MacG., Ru. '76 Lawyer, 286 North Broad St., Res. 297 North Broad St.

- Broad St.

Elizabethport

Hey, Harry A., Pa. St. '09 Mechanical Engineer, Singer Mfg. Co.

Englewood

- Englewood Ackerman, John H., Ru. '75 Farmer & Fruit Grower, R. F. D. Bailey, James G., Cg. '05 Clergyman, West Side Presbyterian Church, Res. 120 W. Palisade Ave. Dezer, Charles N., Jr., N. Y. '17 Res. 95 Knickerbocker Rd. DuBois, Henry P., Cn. '06 Investment
- ⁹⁵ Knickerbocker Kd.
 DuBois, Henry P., Cn. '06 Investment Banker, Res. 104 Engle St.
 Fosdick, Harry E., Cg. '00 Professor, Res. Maple St.
 Lamont, Gordon, Hv. '16 Student Marvin, Arthur L., Co. '97 Lawyer, Res.

- Linden Ave. Penfield, Thornton B., Co. '90 & N. Y. '93 International Committee Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Res. 36 Maple St.

Englewood Cliffs

Lawrence, Frederick M., Sy. '92 Physi-cian & Capitalist, "Laurentium"

Essex Fells

- Carroll,
- arroll, James F., Wms. '13 Teacher, Kingsley School earle, Robert W., Ru. '15 Teacher, Searle, Kingsley School

Flanders

Van Horne, Julius J., Sy. '79 Printer

Flemington

- Connet, John L., Ru. '71 Lawyer Large, George H., Ru. '72 Lawyer Parker, Willard C., Br. '76 Lawyer, Flem-ington Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 142 Main

Florence

Case, Emmet I., Cg. '92 Clergyman

Fort Hancock

Kimball, Robert E., Tu. '10

Fort Mott

Marvine, Walter, A. '79 Clergyman

Franklin

Spry, Earl M., Le. '09 Engineer & Real Estate Agent, New Jersey Zinc Co. and The Chester Securities Co.

Franklin Furnace

Haight, Clarence M., Co. '06 Mining Engineer, New Jersey Zinc Co.

Freehold

Barkalow, Ress H., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 21 Hudson St.

Denise, Tunis, Ru. '10 Agronomist McMurrie, Herbert J., Wms. '94 Iron Founder, J. W. Bowden & Co., Res. 21 Brinckerhoff Ave. Sinclair, William P. L., N. Y. '08 Head-master, Jersey Military Academy Smith, Frank M., A. '13 77 West Main Se

St. Siter, Clifford, Br. '77 Flour, I Hay & Grain, Res. 51 Broad St. Taylor, Harry E., Cz. '96 Farmer Throckmorton, John E., Pa. '10 Feed,

'10 Law Student

Glen Ridge

Bristol, Arthur E., A. '09 Lawyer, Res. 195 Hillside Ave.

Bristol, Hillside Ave.
Bristol, Herbert G., A. '16 Res. 76 Highland Ave.
Bristol, Ralph B., A. '17 Student, Res. 76 Highland St.
Frans, Herbert S., Pa. '01 Electrical Engineer, Res. 7 Hamilton Rd.
Everett, Willard W., A. '01 Advertising Copy Writer, Res. 141 Midland Ave.
Goodwin, Edward N., A. '09 Lawyer, Res. 209 Hillside Ave.
Knox, Leonard W., Co. '18 Student, Res. 243 Washington Ave.
Minasian, George A., N. Y. '85 Lawyer Rayner, Edwin A., A. '79 Lawyer, 206 Linden Ave.

Linden Ave. Speirs, William H., Le. '99 Assistant Engineer, Res. 46 S. Hillside Ave. Stout, Ralph, Hv. '98 Lawyer, Res. 22 Forest Ave. Thompson, Louis E., Sw. '03 Sales Agent, Res. 35 Douglas Rd.

Glen Rock

Andreae, Marcus C. T., Ru. '09 Clergy-

man Mann, Joseph F. T., Tu. '11 Salesman, Res. 7 Wilson St.

Gloucester

Miner, Harlan S., Le. '88 Chief Chemist, Welsbach Light Co., Res. 915 Mon-mouth St.

Hackensack

Hackensack DeMott, Howard, Ru. '94 Stockbroker, Res. 23 Lookout Ave. Harris, Lewis R., Ru. '02 Lawyer, 14 Washington Pl., Res. 94 State St. Hering, Elmer R., Br. '19 Student, Res. 321 Lookout Ave. Kuebler, Carl S., My. '17 Student, Res. 280 Park St. Lantz, John, Cg. '10 Steamship, Res. 384 De Wolfe Pl. Leslie, Jesse B., Ru. '13 Chief Inspector, 46 Hudson St., Res. 234 Union St. Massee, Edman M., Ham. '07 Teacher, Hackensack High School, Res. 72 Pangborn Pl. Stafford, John W., Tec. '16 Res. 385

Stafford, John W., Tec. '16 Res. 385 Prospect Ave. Tobin, William N., Cg. '11 Insurance

Tobin, V Broker

Hackettstown

Hall, Harold R., Br. '16 Student Kinsey, Frank H., Lf. '07 Engineer Martyn, Hamill D., Wms. '19 Student, Res. 641 Washington St. Shields, Thomas A., Lf. '06 Business, Sec.-Treas., Liberty St. Wade, Ellis W., Lf. '08 Teacher

- Haddonfield
- Lippincott, Robert C., Sw. '17 Student, Res. 114 King's Highway

Haddon Heights

Willett, Pa. '03 Special Lippincott, Machinery

Harrison

- Harrison Blake, Clarence S., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, Res. 700 Harrison Ave. Deshler, Charles, Ru. '85 Engineering Dept, General Electric Co. Sloan, Alfred P., Jr., Tec. '95 Hyatt Roller Bearing Co. Townsend, George R., Tec. '99 Ass't Gen. Mgr., Henry R. Worthington Hy-draulic Works Van Keuren W., Ru. '09 Experimental Station, General Electric Co.

Hasbrouck Heights

Hasbrouck Heights Flynn, William B., Tec. '99 Electrical Engineer, Res. 240 Central Ave. Macwatty, Frank L., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 254 Cleveland Ave. Scarr, Francis J., Ru. '17 Student, Res. 312 Columbus Ave. Scarr, James B., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 312 Columbus Ave. Williams, James P., Jr., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 286 Madison Ave.

Haworth

Wager, Stephen N., Wms. '01 Insurance & Brokerage

Highbridge

Lerch, Rush T., Lf. '07 Civil Engineer, Taylor Iron & Steel Co. Voorhees, Nathaniel W., Ru. '80 Physician

Highland Park

Havens, Valentine B., Ru. '12 Student of Law

Hightstown

Spinney, William A., Cg. '77 Clergyman Terwilliger, Arner L., Cg. '13 Teacher, High School

Hillsdale

Warren, Charles P., Co. '90 Ass't Professor

Hoboken

- Hoboken Beatty, Harold D., Lf. '12 Student, Res. 1239 Bloomfield St. Beatty, Herbert C., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 1239 Bloomfield St. Beatty, Henry T., Lf. '87 Clergyman, First Pres. Church, Res. 1239 Bloom-field St. Besson, Harlan, Ru. '07 Lawyer, Savgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 604 River St. Christmas, Walter F., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 1239 Bloomfield St. Dumont, Victor S., Lf. '18 Manager, Res. 1239 Bloomfield St. Ernst, Robert G., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 1201 Bloomfield St. Ernst, Robert G., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 1201 Bloomfield St. Morgensterns, Arthur C., Lf. '08 Civil Engineer, The D. L. & W. R. R. Raymond, William C., Ro. '89 Res. 104-9th St. Schmidt, Alfred M., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 916 Castle Point Terrace

Digitized by Google

- Spiers, William H., Le. '99 Ass't En-gineer, D. L. & W. R. R. Division piers, William gineer, D. L. & W. K. M. – Engineer's Office Harry L., Ham. '98 Secretary, Res. Box 276

Lagineer's Omce Stone, Harry L., Ham. '98 Secretary, Lackawanna R. R., Res. Box 276 Tripp, Holden I., Le. '10 Engineer, D. L. & W. R. R. Van Kampen, Adrian, Jr., N. Y. '18 Res. 314 Hudson St.

Holmdel

Foster, Charles H., Ru. '18

- Hudson Heights Munyan, Arthur T., Tec. '15

Irvington -

Strong, Franklin, Cg. '05 Teacher, Res. 284 W. Clinton Ave.

Jersey City

- Jersey City Anderson, Edgar M., Lf. '15 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 291 Harrison Ave. Booth, Levis M., Sw. '99 President, Res. Hudson & Morris Sts. Burke, John F., Jr., N. Y. '17 Student, Res. 30 Jones St. Chevalier, Louis, Tu. '05 Engineer, 26 Exchange Pl., Res. 113 Duncan Ave. DeGavre, Martin L., Co. '10 Chemist, c/o Colgate & Co. DeGroodt, Hervey S., Ru. '07 Res. 292 Summit Ave. De Witt, Elmore, Ru. '86 Civil Engi-neer, 124 Grant Ave. Higginson, Jonathan Y., Sw. '98 Supt., Res. 2540 Hudson Blvd. Johnson, Kenneth S., Hv. '07 Telephone Engineer, Res. 44 Madison Ave. Ladd, Coit, Wms. '12 Railroad, R. T. Davis

- Ladd, Coit, Wms. '12 Railroad, R. T. Davis Lillis, Charles E., N. Y. '07 Teacher, Dickinson High School Macmillan, James H., N. Y. & Co. '16 Res. 313 Webster Ave. Marshall, Harry C., Le. '06 Mechanical Engineer, 22-24 Morris St. Muller, Gordon D., N. Y. '17 Chemist, Res. 126 Clifton Pl. Schleicher, Allison R., Pu. '14 Box 36, Hudson City Sta. Somers, Ralph C. J., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 7 Belmont Ave. Tippetts, Clarence B., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 7 Belmont Ave. Tippetts, Clarence B., N. Y. '06 Lawyer, 17 Montgomery St. Vaughn, George, Jr., Cg. '13 Gas Ap-pliance Manufacturer, Gates & Garfield Aves.
- Aves. Thite, Martin J., N. Y. '16 St. Pauls & James Aves., Res. 155 Belmont Ave. White,

Kinderhook

- McVaugh, Roy, Sw. '02 Farmer
 - Kingsland
- Sellew, Welles H., Co. '11 Mechanical Engineer, Canadian Car & Foundry Co.

Kingston

Wynkoop, Gillett, Ru. '91 Consulting & Manufacturing Chemist

Landsdowne

Brooks, Edward F., Ru. '72 Civil Engineer

Lawrenceville

Foresman, Edwin C., Lf. '11 Teacher, Lawrenceville School

Nomer, Harold A., Wms. '06 School-master, Lawrenceville School

Leonia

Yalden, James E. G., N. Y. '93 Superintendent

Little Falls

Sayre, Adolphe M., Hv. '99 Pension Ex-Dert

Young, Warren H., A. '97 & N. Y. '01 Physician

Long Branch

Goff, Frank J., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 223 Chelses Ave. McKoy, Charles F., Cy. '02 Clergyman Sexton, John R., Ru. '11 Ass't Engineer, Res. 516 Broadway

Lyndhurst

Reed, Harold H., Ham. '19 Student, Res. 314 Stuyvesant Ave.

Madison

- Buttz, Henry A., U. '58 Theological School Pres. (retired) Clinchy, Russell J., Ru. & Co. '17 Student, Drew Theological Seminary Hill, Rowland, Wis. '07 Law Student,
- Drew Seminary Sitterly, Charles F., Sy. '83 Professor, Drew Theo. Seminary, Res. 2 Drew
- Forest Tipple, Ezra S., Sy. '84 Clergyman, President Drew Theological Seminary

Mahwah

Jones, Bassett, Jr., Tec. '99 Electrical Engineer Kilmer, Joyce, Ru. & Co. '08 Author & Newspaper man

Maplewood

Heine, Melbourne C., McG. '98 Lawyer Lee, Clayton D., Nw. '97 First Vice-President, Res. Ridgewood Rd. Walsworth, Charles L., Sy. '89 Clergy-man, Res. 16 Lenox PL Williamson, George, Co. '08 Electrical Engineer, Res. Ridgewood Rd., north of Jefferson Ave.

Marlton

Stockum, Harry J., Ru. '07 Insurance

Matawan

Brown, Cornelius M., Wms. '14 Assistant

Mendham

Hutchison, Augustus S., Lf. '08 Teacher McMurtrie, William A., Lf. '01 Physician

Voorhees, John H., Ru. '11 Farmer, Franklin Farm

Merchantville

Merchantville Greene, Charles W., Cy. '63 Author & Editor Greene, Ryland W., Pa. '92 Publisher, Res. 46 W. Walnut Ave. Porter, Gerald S., Cy. '19 Student, Res. 209 St. James Ave. Rowe, John M., Lf. '00 Merchant, Res. 10 Church Rd. Test, Robert G., Ru. '17 Student, Res. 124 N. Center St.

Merrick

Richard P., Co. '95 Guaranteed Kent, Mortgages

Metuchen

Ames, Charles B., Wms. '85 Publisher Burr, Roy C., Wms. '88 Engineer, Res. Chestnut Ave. Mason, James G., Wms. '63 Clergyman Potter, Francis M., Ru. '99 College Presi-dent, Res. Hillside Ave.

Midvale

Durand, Julien J., N. Y. '10 Farmer

Millville Howell, Charles M., Sw. '19 Student, Res. 4 Race St.

Montclair

Barker, William S., Sw. '95 Ass't Treas-urer, Res. 38 Irving St. Barry, Charles E., Cn. '96 Export & Import, Res. 83 Fullerton Ave. Bevan, Lynne J., Ch. '03 & Cal. '05 Hydraulic Engineer, Res. 15 Warren P Ρĺ.

Pl.
Bugbee, William C., Cg. '15 Student, Res. 775 Bloomfield Ave.
Burd, Charles G., A. '98 Clergyman, Res. 255 Orange Rd.
Closson, Edward S., U. '06 Civil Engineer, Municipal Bldg., Res. 3 Claridge Contemport of the statement of the statement

St.

neer, Municipal Blog., Kes. 3 Claridge St. Cobb, George W., Cg. '94 Ass't General Manager of Sales, Res. 146 Lloyd Rd. Culver, Winthrop P., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 180 Union St. Dyer, Frank W., Pa. '18 Student, Res. Parkhurst Pl. Dyer, John W., Pa. '17 Student, Res. Parkhurst Pl. Ellis, Roland M., N. Y. '16 Civil En-gineer, Municipal Bldg. Ewer, Maurice H., Hv. '92 Finance, Res. 13 Warren Pl. Fayen, George S., Wms. '16 Student, Res. 218 Upper Mountain Ave. Gladding, Thomas S., Br. '75 Chemist, Res. 172 Gates Ave. Hall, Samuel S., Hv. '88 Insurance, As-sociate Actuary, 17 Upper Mountain Ave. d Course H. Ter. 100 Res. 120

Ave.

Ave. Hapgood, Cyrus H., Tec. '00 Res. 129 Grove St. Hogan, John R., Cn. '11 Steel Manufac-turer, Res. 29 Highland Ave. Keasbey, Robert Q., Cn. '11 Insurance Broker, Res. 31 Union St. Knight, Archibald S., Cg. '92 Principal, Hillside Grammar School, Res. 202 Val-lew Rd

Hiliside Grammar School, Res. 202 Val-ley Rd. Ludlam, William L., N. Y. '86 Banker (retired), Res. 301 Claremont Ave. Mac Vicar, Donald G., Cn. '15 Dry Goods, Res. 20 Lloyd Rd. Murphy, Starr J., A. '81 Lawyer, Res. 20 Prospect Terrace Noyes, Charles S., A. '80 Lawyer, Res. Glen Rd. Noyes, Henry R. A. '95 Lawyer Res.

Noyes, Henry R., A. '95 Lawyer Res. 4 Westover Rd. Noyes, Radcliffe D., A. '16 Student, Res. Glen Rd.

Pattison, Charles E., Ru. '84 Consulting Engineer, Res. 66 Clinton Ave. Pattison, Walworth P., Ru. '18 Student, Res. 66 Clinton Ave.

Philbrick, John A., A. '86 Masons Ma-terials, Res. 60 N. Mountain Ave. Pitcher, John B., Sy. '95 Res. 85 N. Fulleton Ave.

Pitcher, John B., Sy. '95 Kes. 85 N. Fullerton Ave.
Ridgeway, Erman J., Nw. '91 Publisher Sisson, Edgar G., Nw. '98 Editor, Res. 214 Valley Rd.
Townsend, William W., Sy. '09 Sales Mgr., Res. 231 Walnut St.
Van Vleck, Joseph, Jr., Co. '96 Architect, Res. 61 N. Mountain Ave.
Voute, Oscar, My. '15 Res. 64 Myrtle Ave.

Ave.

Moorestown

- Moorestown Brown, Charles T., Sw. '98 & Hv. '99 Treasurer, Res. 54 Oak Ave. Coles, Henry B., Sw. '92 Vice President, Moorestown Trust Co., Res. 224 E. Main St. Coles, Joseph H., Sw. '98 Farmer & D'Olier, Francis W., Sw. '98 Farmer & D'Olier, Francis W., Sw. '07 Salesman, Res. 50 E. Oak Ave. Hilton, Joseph S., Le. & Sw. '16 Lippincott, William D., Sw. '90 Lawyer, Res. 223 E. Main St. Löve, Joseph W. E., Sw. '01 Salesman, Res. 143 E. Oak Ave. Perkins, Edward R., Sw. '11 Bond Sales-man, Res. 397 W. Main St. Perkins, Thomas H. D., Sw. '06 Private Banking

- Banking Roberts, Byron T., Sw. '12 General Farm-ing & Fruit Growing Roberts, Femnon, Sw. '11 Farmer Roberts, Preston T., Sw. '12 Fruit Grower

& Trucker

Strattan, George E., Sw. '95 Inspector, Res. 332 Newbold Ave.

Morris Plains

Howell, Edward, Jr., Br. '19 Student, P. O. Box 166 Hunt, Robert F., My. '10 Manager

Morristown

Bowlby, Roswell S., N. Y. '02 Teacher, High School Carter, Ray C., Cy. '11 Teacher, High School, Res. 20 Fairview Pl. King, Willard V., Co. '89 President, Res.

Convent Sta. Smith, Oscar B., Jr., Co. '97 Architect, Res. 59 Franklin St. Wiley, Joseph B., Lf. '05 School Supt.

Mountain Lakes

Cleaveland, Howard B., N. Y. '11 Insur-ance, Res. 132 Lake Drive

Mt. Holly

Baker, Richard H., Cy. '83 Clergyman Ekings, Ferguson O., Cg. '73 Clergyman

Neshanic

Hart, John, Ru. '69 Clergyman, Amwell Rd.

Netcong

Atwood, William G., Lf. '09 Ru. & Sw. '10 Frincipal, Netcong Public Schools Muir, Alexander W., Br. '10 Civil En-gineer, c/o F. W. Salmon

Newark

Baldwin, Winfred E., D. P. '90 Physi-cian, 462 Orange St.

402

Bardwell, Harold E., A. '10 Automobile Engineer, c/o Gadabout Motor Corp., Badger Ave.
Barker, William S., Sw. '95 Ass't Treas-urer, Public Service Corporation of New Jersey, Broad & Bank Sts.
Beal, George M., Cg. '03 Business, 281 Washington St., Res. 102 Heller Park-way.

way

Washington St., Res. 102 Heller Park-Way
Blake, Clarence S., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 786 Broad St.
Blake, George H., N. Y. '06 Lawyer, 80 Park Pl.
Blood, Bryant H., Cn. '89 Engineer, 290 Ferry St., Res. 705 De Graw Ave.
Boycott, Cecil M., Cg. '19 Student, Res. 110 Roseville Ave.
Bowman, Franklin J., U. '11 Electrical Engineer, Res. 18 Shanley Ave.
Breitstadt, Charles A., My. '12 Physician, Res. 675 Summer Ave.
Brown, Franklin St., U. '11 Electrical Engineer, Res. 18 Shanley Ave.
Brown, Fdgar R. My. '93 Secretary, Res. 15 S. 10th St.
Brown, Irving F., D. P. '14 Mechanical Eng. 101 S. 10th St.
Brown, Josiah J., Ru. '60 Clergyman, (re-tired), 80 Hillside Ave.
Brownell, Clark T., Cg. '94 Clergyman, Res. 29 Walnut St.
Burnest, Isaac B., Br. '83 General Secre-tary, N. J. Sunday School Asso., 835 Broad St., Res. 337 Belmont Ave.
Burnett, Daniel F., Ru. '01 Insurance,

tary, N. J. Sunday School Asso., 835 Broad St., Res. 337 Belmont Ave.
Burnett, Daniel F., Ru. '01 Lawyer, Prudential Bldg.
Bush, Frederick S., Ru. '03 Insurance, Prudential Ins. Co., Res. 194-2d St.
Church, Charles H., N. Y. '87 Physician, 1105 Broad St.
Clark, Charles R., Ham. '00 Manufac-turer, C/o J. M. Pitkin Co., Commercial Bldg., Res. 5 Bartle Ave.
Conklin, Sherman L., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 112 Bleecker St.
Conver, John H., Wms. '07 Lawyer, Prudential Bldg.
Dancink, Walter E., My. '13 281 Wash-ington St., Res. 131 S. 11th St.
Dawson, Henry H., N. Y. '81 Lawyer, 716 Essex Bldg. Clinton St., Res. 692 High St.
DeGavre, Martin L., Co. '10 Chemist, Res. 275 Parker St.
Dickerson, Edgar L., Ru. '02 Teacher, Central High School
Dickerson, Rawson P., Ru. '14 Clerk, Y. M. C. A. Bldg.
Douglas, William J., Ru. '04 Physician, Res. 91 Lincoln Pk.
Frler, Eugene W., Ru. '03 Physician, 119-5th St.
Folsom, Joseph F., N. Y. '92 Clergyman, Third Presbyterian Church, S., Res. 912 S. 16th St.
Gearhart, Edmund B., Sy. '79 Insurance, 9 Clinton St., Res. 83 3d Ave.
Gies, Russell W., Ru. '12 Executive Offi-cer, Res. 69 Irving St.
Harper, Walter A., Li. '94 Accountant, 894 S. 16th St.
Heinofer, Elmer W., A. '11 Insurance, Travelers Insurance Co.
Howald, Rea V., Ro. '04 & Mach. '06 Credit Manager, Reed Mig Co., Res. 191

St. Howland, Rea V., Ro. '04 & Mch. '06 Credit Manager, Reed Mfg Co., Res. 15 E, Maple St. Hunt, Edward J., Tu. '92 Mfgr. of Elec-trical Apparatus, 707 Ordway Bldg.

Kempf, Louis A., Ru. '98 Accountant, 797-805 Broad St., Res. 725 Clifton Ave.

Kingsley, Joyce W., My. '06 359 Ridge-wood Ave.

Kingsley, Joyce W., My. '06 359 Ridgewood Ave.
Kirk, Howard F., Ru. '03 Lawyer, Union Bldg., 9:11 Clinton St., Res. 29 Osborne Terrace
Leelie, Harold D., Ru. '11 Advertising, **Bes. 27 Ingraham** Pl.
Loomis, Henry, Ham. '66 Missionary Agt. (retired), Res. 678 Highland Ave.
Lynde, Hugh G., My. '04 Engineer, 281 Washington St., Res. 97 Halsey St.
May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 Tel. Engineer, Res. 95 N. 9th St.
May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 Tel. Engineer, Res. 95 N. 9th St.
May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 Tel. Engineer, Res. 95 N. 9th St.
May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 Tel. Engineer, Res. 90 S. 17th St.
Miner, Benjamin C., My. '93 Principal, Central Ave. School
Murray, Norbury C., Ru. '06 Lawyer, 9:15 Clinton St.
Musselman, Elmer F., Le. '99 Business, Res. 20 Atlantic St.
Palmer, Allison R., Pa. St. '16 Res. 107 Halsey St., Rm. 517
Parsons, Ralph B., Ru. '01 Insurance, 40 Clinton St., Res. 394 Sanford Ave.
Patterson, William P., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 372 Elm St.
Pilger, Adolphus C., My. '05 281 Washington St.

Pilger, Adolphus C., My. '05 281 Wash-

ington St. Potter, Hobart B., Jr., My. '13 Engineer, 281 Washington St., Res. 76 N. 9th St.

Rayner, Edwin A, A. '79 Lawyer, 800 Broad St.

Broad St. Robson, William N., Ham. '16 J. M. Pitkin & Co., Res. 3 Bartle Ave. Saxe, Alfred J., Sy. '94 Clergyman, 49 S. Main St. Scull, George P., Ru. '95 Lawyer, Res. 117 N. 9th St. Sleight, Bevier H., Ru. '80 Physician, 644 Clinton Ave.

Sleight, Bevier H., Ru. '80 644 Clinton Ave. Smith, Frederick W., Ru. '02 Prudential Bldg, Res. 168 Ru. '02 Lawyer, Delaven Ave.

Ave. Snyder, Morton I., A. '06 Teacher, Newark Academy. Stevens, Junius W., Sy. '95 Teacher, South Side School Strong, Franklin, Cg. '05 Teacher, South Side High School Swartz, Howard V., Lf. '14 With Lister Co. American Agricultural Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. Taylor, Arthur V., Wms. '86 Teacher, Barringer High School, Res. 255 N. 6th St.

St. Tinker, Louis C., Cg. '99 Insurance, Prudential Ins. Co. of America Townsend, Harold A., Sy. '03 Educational Director, Y. M. C. A. Triess, Elmer W., Ham. '01 Teacher, High School, Res. 256 Parker St. Tripp, Holden I., Le. '10 Engineer, Res. 18 Homboldt St. VanNees Lacob H. Ru. '62 Manufac-

18 Homboldt St.
VanNess, Jacob H., Ru. '62 Manufacturer, 665 Summer St.
Wade, Ellis W., Lf. '08 Teacher, Boys' Industrial School
Walrath, Paul, Ru. '12 Draftsman, Res. 63 Irving St.
Warner, Arthur T., Lf. '10 Electrical Engineer, With The Public Service Railway Co., Res. 18 Broad St.
Waterhouse William P., Cg. '95 Manu-facturer, 229 Mulberry St.

Digitized by Google

White, George De W., Jr., Pa. St. '17 Rail-road, Res. 159 Johnson Ave. Woodworth, Earl C., Sy. '15 Business, 657 Frelinghuysen Ave., Res. 5 S. 12th St. Wyckoff, Jacob, Ru. '98 Paying Teller, Newark Nat'l Banking Co.

Newark Meadows

Palmer, Allison R., Pa. St. '16 Marden, Orth & Hastings

New Brunswick

Agee, Alva J., Mar. '80 Professor, Rut-gers College Bevier, Louis, Ru. '06 Lawyer, Res.

Bishop Pl. Brasefield, Stanley E., Lf. '95 Professor, Rutgers College Chamberlain, Lewis B., Ru. '86 Mission-

- Church, Franklin O., Ru. '14 Mechanical Engineer, Rutgers College ' Cook, Melville T., D. P. & St. '94 Profes-sor & Plant Pathologist, Rutgers Col-lege, Res. N. J. Agriculture Experiment Sta.
- Deshler, Charles, Ru. '85 Engineering Dept.

Dept. Dept. Devan, Spencer C., Ru. '02 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 223 Lincoln Ave. De Wald, Ernest T., Ru. '11 Student of Archaeology, Res. 22 Morris St. Folensbee, Bradley J., Ru. '15 Student, New Brunswick Theological Seminary Hogan, Jasper S., Ru. '91 Clergyman, Res. 219 Townsend St. Jackson, Evert W., Ru. '91 Student, Res. 209 New St. Lufburrow, Robert A., Ru. '08 Civil En-gineer, 238 Cleveland Ave, Res. Grant Ave.

- AVE McGovern, Raymond H., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 147 Hamilton St. March, Harry J., Ru. '87 Civil Engineer & Contractor, 46 Paterson St., Res. 15

Grant Ave. Parker, Edward A., Cg. '02 Teacher, New Brunswick High School Patterson, Raymond S., Ru. '11 Chief Inspector, Experiment Sta., Res. River Rd.

- Payson, Eliot R., Ham. '69 Professor, Rutgers College, Res. 116 College Ave. Payson, George H., Ham. '73 Clergyman & Professor, Rutgers College, Res. 15

- & Professor, Ruigers College, Res. 15 Union St. Pettit, Robert W., Ru. '00 Physician, 144 Livingston Ave. Putnam, John H. S., Ru. '13 Theological Student, New Brunswick Seminary Reed, Charles H., Ru. '16 380 Gorge St., Res. 201 Livingston Ave. Runton, Mefford R., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 214 Lawrence Ave. Schenck, Warren R., Ru. '90 Lawyer, 43 Paterson St., Res. 210 Hale St. Searle, John P., Ru. '75 Professor & President, New Brunswick Theological Seminary
- Seminary Searle, Raymond B., Ru. '16 Student, Rm. 401 Nat'l Bk., N. J., Res. Seminary **P1**.
- Pl. Searle, Robert W., Ru. '15 Teacher, Res. Seminary Pl. Segoine, Harold R., Ru. '08 Civil En-gineer & Realty Promoter, Res. 238 Cleveland Ave. Smith. Arthur L., Ro. '87 Physician, Res. 62 Bayard St.

- Ulrich, Charles F., Wms. '17 Business, The Never-slip Horse Shoe Co. Van Nuis, Percy L., Ru. '03 Cost Dept., Neverslip Mig. Co., Res. 8 Harrison
- Ave

- Ave. Voorhees, Louis A., Ru. '85 Analytical & Consulting Chemist, 111 Carol Pl. Voorhees, Robert L., Ru. '18 Student, Res. 94 College Ave. Voorhees, Theodore, Ru. '15 Salesman, Michelin Tire Co., Res. College Ave. Woodnut, Charles P., Lf. '10 Electrical Engineer, With The Public Service Railway Co. Wyckoff, Jacob, Ru. '98 Paying Teller, Res. 10 Lawrence Ave.

New Germantown

Empie, Charles G., Ham. '98 Clergyman

Newton

- Armstrong, Obadiah P., Ru. '16 Law Student, Res. 35 Trinity St. Bennetch, Paul B., Pa. St. '09 County Agt., Dept. of Agriculture, State of N. J., Res. 79 High St. Muir, Alexander W., Br. '10 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 156 Main St.

North Bergen

Van Kewren, William L., Ru. '09 Exper-imental Engineer, Res. 78 Danielson St.

Nutley

- Dickerson, Edgar L., Ru. '02 Teacher, Res. 106 Prospect St. McGuire, Samuel A., Co '89 Engineering Department Head, Res. 256 Whitford Ave.
- Ave. Powers, John O., Hv. '91 Advertising Robertson, John J., A. '84 Bldg. Inspec-tor, Res. Cocyman Ave. Schenck, Harold W., Ru. '13 Clergyman, Franklin Reformed Church

Ocean Grove

- Johnson, Charles S., Ru. '91 Teacher, Res. 83 Stockton Ave. Massinger, Charles J., Jr., Wms. '17
- Student
- Reifsnyder, Samuel K., Lf. '93 Teacher, Ocean Grove High School Rogers, Charles R., Ru. '11 Lawyer, Res. 136 Lake Ave.

Oradell

- DeWitt, John T., Ru. '89 Clergyman Orange
- Barber, Clifford M., Wms. '07 Res. 18

- Barber, Clifford M., Wms. '07 Res. 18 Hickory St.
 Bradshaw, Percy H., Co. '01 Bond Broker, Res. 26 Tremont Pl.
 Burnett, Daniel F., Ru. '01 Lawyer, Res. 825 Scotland Rd.
 Conover, John H., Wms. '07 Lawyer, Res. 25 Conover Terrace
 Eidlitz, Ernest F., Cn. '90 & Co. '91 Lawyer, Res. 220 Highland Ave.
 Gallenkamp, Alexander R., Lf. '12 F. W. Woolworth Store, Res. 84 Snyder St.
 Giffin, Irving, Co. '99 Clerk, Res. 311 Lincoln Ave.
 Hunt, Edward J., Tu. '92 Mfgr. of Elec-trical Apparatus, Res. Llewellyn Pk.
 Lindsley, Girard, Co. '13 Architect, Res. 68 Cleveland St.
 Whittemore, Robert D., Hv. '13 Statistic-ian, Res. Llewellyn Pk.

Digitized by Google

. •

Palisade

Hunicke, Clarence C., N. Y. '14 Law (patent)

Park Ridge

Mittag, Frank O., Jr., Ru. '06 Chemist

Parlin

- Decker, Dwight M., Lf. '15 Chemist, With Du Pont Powder Co., Res. Box
- 45 Thayer, Hug Powder Co. Hugh O., My. '12 Du Pont

Passaic

- Adams, John H., Tu. '13 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 335 Paulison Ave. Braender, Walter P., Co. '11 Rubber Manufacturer, Res. 320 Pennington Ave.
- Ave.
 Brown, Willard D., U. '00 Clergyman, 35 Hamilton Ave.
 Carroll, Gerald V., N. Y. '17 Student, Res. 154 Lexington Ave.
 Davison, Vergil A., Lf. '14 Res. 366 Van Houten Ave.
 Edwards, James L., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 103 Lafayette Ave. Fairbanks, Wilson L., Tu. '87 Editor, Res. 125 Pennington Ave.
 Howe, John C., Li. '03 Sec. & Treas., N. J. Handkerchief Co., Res. 27 Ran-dolph St.
 Mitchell, Benjamin M., Tec. '93 Presi-dent, Res. 244 Lafayette Ave.

Paterson

- Paterson Billsborrow, Ralph E., Le. & Co. '16 Student, Res. 91 Hamilton Ave. Bogert, Eugene, Ru. '95 Engineer & Manufacturer, 512-518 Straight St. Chadwick, Albert F., Ro. '74 Teacher Crosbie, Paul P., Hv. '05 Life Insurance Dumont, Victor S., Li. '98 Manager, Henshel Silk Co. Garrahan, Frederick B., Fa. St. '07 Ad-vertising Manager, John Royle & Sons, Res. 137 Ellison St. Gutherson, William F., N. Y. '00 Physi-cian, 37 Hamilton St. Haenichen, Karl F., Ru. '16 Silk Tie Manufacturer, 1 Broadway, Res. 605 E. 26th St.

- 26th St. Hayford, William H., My. '08 Teacher, Paterson High School, Res. Y. M. **A**.

- C. A. Isaacs, Abram S., N. Y. '71 Professor & Lecturer, Res. 447 Ellison St. Labaw, George W., Ru. '69 Clergyman, R. F. D. 1 Miller, Franklin J., Lf. '89 Clergyman Parsons, Floyd Y., Cn. & Ru. '98 Archi-tect, Res. 108 E. 39th St. Rooney, James A., Cy. '12 Inspector, City Hall, Res. 332 Summer St. Schoonmaker, Elmer L., Ru. '13 Sales-man, 620 E. 24th St. Vreeland, Frank D., Ro. '76 Physician, 144 Carroll St. Vroom, William H., Ru. '62 Clergyman, 690 E. 25th St.

Penfield

- Whipple, William J., U. '98 Teacher
- Penns Grove Dunstan, Thomas J., Pa. '15 Bldg. Ma-terials, Res. 141 Broad St.

Perth Amboy

- Whitehead, Robert L., Le. '87 Chemist, American Smelting & Refining Co., Res.
- 107 High St. Wight, James S., Ru. '81 Lawyer, 181 Smith St., Res. 142 High St.

Phillipsburg

Bryan, William W., Lf. '02 Merchant, 16 1st St. Wilson, Samuel T., Lf. '93 Civil Engi-neer, Tippet & Wood

Plainfield

- Beers, Lester D., Cg. '08 Teacher, Res. 918 Union St. Best, Lindsey, Ham. '99 Teacher, Plain-field High School, Res. 523 Madison
- Ave

- neid High School, Kes. 523 Madison Ave.
 Booth, Levis M., Sw. '99 President, L. M. Booth Co., Res. 975 Cedar Brook Rd.
 Boyer, Edwin S., Pa. '97 Engineer, Res. 93 Fairview Ave.
 Carpenter, Raymond Van A., Ru. '97 Ass't Actuary, Res. 33 Manning Ave.
 Corbusier, Harold D., Mch. '99 Surgeon & Physician, 612 Park Ave.
 De Hart, Arthur V., Ru. '05 Manufacturer, Res. 102 Central Ave.
 Doane, Franklin C., Wms. '14 Paper Manufacturer, Res. 914 Putnam Ave.
 Gates, Roy W., Ru. '16 Motor Cycle Racer, Res. 826 First Pl.
 Gendall, Richard B., Sy '01 Cashier, International Motor Co., Res. Terrill Rd.
 Gilchrist, Francis H., Ch. '02 Varnish Mign."

- Mfgr. Howe, Charles H., Sy. '98 Jeweler Peacock, William, Jr., Cg. '19 Student Reynolds, Clarence W., Ro. '01 Res. 719 Carlton Ave. Detries George S., Ru. '13 Chemist
- Carlton Ave. Robins, George S., Ru. '13 Chemist Schenck, Cornelius, Ru. '79 Clergyman, 904 W. Front St. Schenck, Cornelius F., Ru. '13 Student, Res. 904 W. Front St. Schenck, Harold W., Ru. '13 Clergyman, Res. 904 W. Front St. Woodman, Clarence L., Cg. '10 Teacher, Res. 918 Union St. Zerega, John W., Sw. '18 Student, Res. Haverlord College Rd.

Plainsboro

Enstice, Frank E., Pa. St. '15 Farmer, Walker-Gordon Laboratory Farm

Port Reading

Taylor, Caleb M., Sw. '04 Superintendent, Port Reading Cresoting Plant

Princeton

- Princeton Bennett, Albert A., Br. '10 Instructor, Princeton Univ., Res. 35 Park Pl. Block, William E., D. P. '13 Graduate Student, Princeton Univ. Buchanan, Joseph C., U. '17 Student, Princeton Univ. DeWald, Ernest T., Ru. '11 Student of Archaelogy, Princeton Univ. Hall, Clifton R., A. '06 Assistant Profes-sor, 451 Cuyler Hall La Barron, Robert F., U. '13 Graduate Student, Princeton Univ. Loomis, Elmer H., Cg. '83 Instructor, Princeton Univ., Res. 302 Nassau St. Pomeroy, Ralph B., Co. '98 Clergyman, Rector Trinity Church

Smith, Donald P., Wms. '02 Ass't Pro-fessor, Princeton Univ., Res. 94 Bayard Ave.

Ave. Smith, George G., Wms. '61 Clergyman, 80 Stockton St. Smith, Theobald, Cn. '81 Director Switt, Elijah, Hv. '03 Ass't Professor, Princeton Univ, Res. 80 Murray Pl. Van Dyck, David B., Ru. '14 Student, Princeton Theological Seminary Williams, Charles R., Ro. '75 (Retired) Wyrnkoop, Gillett, Ru. '91 Consulting & Manufacturing Chemist, Res. 43 Wig-gins St.

- gins St.

Rahway

Mershon, Arthur H., Ru. '14 Railroad Res. 383 St. George Ave.

Readington

Wyckoff, Benjamin V., Ru. '75 Clergyman

Red Bank

Savage, Charles K., Ru. '13 Clerk & Recorder, Applegate & Son Shippee, Carl C., Hv. '01 Broker, Res. 186 Maple Ave.

Taylor, George M., Ru. '77 Civil E neer, 8 Eisner Bldg. Wyckoff, Garret, Ru. '81 Clergyman Ru. '77 Civil Engi-

Ridgefield Park

Jones, Herman B., U. '00 Commercial, Res. 6 Hudson Ave. MacNeill, Allen B., A. '90 Clergyman Rowland, Rudolph E., Tu. '11 Sales Manager, Res. 109 Christie St.

- Ridgewood

Andreae, Marcus C. T., Ru. '09 Clergyman

man
Bogert, Eugene, Ru. '95 Engineer & Manufacturer, Res. 438 S. Maple Ave.
Burchsted, Algernon R., Le. '04 Sales-man, Res. 374 S. Maple Ave.
Butler, Frank A., Cg. '90 Lawyer, Res. 49 College Pl.
Fawcett, Walton B., Ham. '11 Teacher, High School, Res. 127 Ridgewood Ave.
Grant, Fulton T., Ham. '19 Student, Res. 271 E. Spring St.
Halsey, George V., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 230 W. Ridgewood Ave., Res. 51 W.
Franklin Ave.

230 W. Ridgewood Ave., Res. 51 W. Franklin Ave.
Hope, Theodore S., N. Y. '92 Adv. Mgr. "Elite Styles"
Jefferds, Wynne I., N. Y. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 11 Randolph Pl.
Nellis, Frederick M., Cn. '99
Parsons, James B., Ham. '86 Teacher Rowlands, Willis L., Cg. '91 Teacher, Res. 54 Franklin Ave.
Terwilliger, Arner L., Cg. '13 Teacher Vail, Donald B., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 14 Heights Rd.
Wolfram, Elmer B., W. R. '03 Advertising Representative, Res. 8 Bedford Pl.

Riverdale

Schoonmaker, Elmer L., Ru. '13 Sales-man, H. L. Quackenbush & Co.

Riverton

Lewis, Clement B., Sw. '13 Fruit Grower, J. L. Lippincott Co.

Rockaway

Bruen, Harold R., Lf. '14 Davey, Everett K., Lf. '18 Student, Church St.

Roebling

Arms, Clarence S., U. '05 Civil Engineer, John Roebling & Sons

Roselle

- Graves, Jerome E., Cg. '14 Clerk, 423 E. 3d Ave. Sweetland, Elmer N., Cg. '15 Clerk, Res. 423 E. 3d Ave. Vaughan, George, Jr., Cg. '13 Gas Ap-pliance Manufacturer, Res. 146-5th Ave., E.
- Vaughan, Wilbur S., Cg. '14 Student, Res. 146 E. 5th Ave.

Roselle Park Ryder, Frank C, My. '11 Sales Mgr., Res. 16 Dalton St.

Rutherford

- Braender, Walter P., Co. '11 Rubber Manufacturer, Braender Rubber & Tire Co.
- Doubleday, Charles A., A. '81 Book Dealer
- Dealer Elder, Edward R., Hv. '97 Trucking Busi-ness, Res. 83 Sylvan St. Ely, Sandford D., Co. '12 Architect, 5 Eric Ave., Res. 10 Elycroft Parkway Grant, John W. D., A. '04 Advertising, 233 Ridge Rd. Hollister, Horace H., Ham. '62 Physi-cian
- cian
- cian Ladd, Coit, Wms. '12 Railroad, Res. 138 W. Passaic Ave. Ladd, Henry M., Jr., Wms. '14 Salesman, 138 W. Passaic Ave. Lee, Frederic P., Ham. '15 Student, Res. 38 Donaldson Ave. Scott, Elvin E., Nw. '90 Ass't Auditor, Res. 19 Addison Ave. Sellew, Waldo W., Res. 113 Ridge Rd. Wade, Alfred D., N. Y. '15 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 55 West Passaic Ave.

Scotch Plains

Tucker, John F., N. Y. '94 Lawyer & Director, Res. "Free Acres"

Short Hills

- Balch, Francis Du P., Tec. '93 Fire Insurance
- Spelman, William C., Wms. '61 Merchant

Somerville

Vandervele Bliss, Audley J., My. '98 Clergyman Case, Clarence F., Ru. '00 Lawyer Vanderveer, George V., Ru. '79 Lawyer, 64 W. Main St. Vredenburgh, La Rue, Ru. '76 State Bank Examiner, Res. 168 Main St.

South Bound Brook

Green, Harold E., Ru. '06 Clergyman

South Orange

- Blake, George H., N. Y. '06 Lawyer, Res. 397 Turrell Ave. Kitchell, Elliott B., Le. '00 Res. Prospect
- St.
- Pilger, Adolphus C., My. '05 Res. Gar-field Pl.

South River

Hedden, Everett B., N. Y. '06 Civil Engineer, Board of Public Works

406

Spring Lake

McKeever, William, Pa. '94 & Cn. '98 Gas Engineer

Strawhope

Vetter, Harry W., Lf. '11 Civil Engineer, Ass't Warren County (N. J.) Engineer

Stillman

Schenck, Isaac S., Ru. '73 New Jersey State Home for Epileptics

Strathmore

Speakman, Franklin B., Le. '18 Student

Summit

Summit Burnett, Arthur W., Mch. '80 Publisher, Res. 43 De Forest Ave. Burnett, Robert N., Mch. '85 Broker, Res. 90 Mountain Ave. Denike, Robert E., N. Y. '04 Electrical Contractor, Res. 20 Prospect St. Hull, Robert C., Co. '00 Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Res. 3 Division Ave. Miner, Benjamin C., My. '93 Principal, Res. 10 Irving PL

Swedesboro

Ware, Charles S., Lf. '06 Banker, Swedes-boro Trust Co.

Tenafly

McNamara, Robert E., U. '08 Inspector Wilson, John A., Co. '93 Real Estate, K. B. C. Smith Realty Co.

Tom's River

Austin, Charles B., Ham. '68 Morris, Charles A., Ru. '05 County Supt., Public Schools

Towaco

Sinclair, Charles G., Jr., Co. '12 Electrical Engineer Sinclair, Ralph H., Co. '13 Advertising Sinclair, William P. L., N. Y. '08 Head-master Jersey Military Academy

Trenton

- Atkinson, Alvan W., Sw. '90 Physician, 423 State St. Bellis, Alfred P. S., Le. '09 Engineer, John A. Roeblings Sons Co., Res. 536 Tyler St. Conner, John G., Lf. '87 Merchant, The Conner Millwork Co., Res. 8 Belmont Circle
- Conner Milwork Co., Res. 8 Belmont Circle Eddy, William B., Tu. '89 Clergyman, St. Michael's P. E. Church, Res. 156 W. State St. Fields, Charles F., Br. '04 Clergyman, Grace Baptist Church, 622 West State
- St.
- Hoyt, William Solicitor, "Trenton Riverside Ave. Charles William K., Sw. '12 Advertising itor, "Trenton Times," Res. 704

Riverside Avc. Hutchinson, Charles McC., Lf. '09 Teacher, Res. 136 E. Front St. Johnson, James H., Pa. St. '08 Civil Engineer, Res. 1157 Lamberton St. Mason, Joshua W., Br. '06 1246 N. Olden

- Ave.
- Moon, Owen, Jr., Sw. '94 Publisher, "Trenton Times," Res. 408 Bellevue Ave.
- Muschert, William M., Sw. '02 Vice President, Muschert, Reeves & Co., 26 N. Stockton St., Res. 800 Edgewood Ave.

Norcom, George D., Ru. '15 Board of Health

- Acommercial Artist, State Gazette Publishing Co., Res. 474 W. State St. Tilton, Paul H., Cn. '80 Artist Res. 55
- Colonial Ave.

- Colonial Are. Thompson, Gaylord, N. Y. '78 General Manager & Vice-Pres., N. J. & Penn. Traction Co. & Interurban R. R. Co., Res. 716 W. State St. Van Syckel, James S., Sw. '13 Lawyer, Res. 224 Greenwood Ave. Veghte, Henry, Ru. '77 Translator, N. J. State Asylum for Insane Vredenburgh, La Rue, Ru. '76 State Bank Examiner, Dept. of Banking & Insur-ance ance

Upper Montclair

- Beebe, Henry W., Ru. '83 Lawyer, 407 Park St. Billard, Arthur M., Sy. '18 Student, 172

- Park St.
 Billard, Arthur M., Sy. '18 Student, 172 Summit Ave.
 Crandall, Joseph B., Cg. '96 Editor, Res. 279 Park St.
 Davis, Edmund T., U. '65 Stenographer, Res. 212 Fernwood Ave.
 Dorman, Harry G., Hv. '96 Professor Fernald, James G., Br. '17 Student, Res. 207 Lorraine Ave.
 Pernald, Luther D., Ch. '08 Ass't General Mgr., Res. 122 Beverly Rd.
 Force, Dexter N., Jr., Co. '97 Electrical Engineer, Res. 155 Lorraine Ave.
 Gallie, Thomas M., Hv. '15 Manager, Res. Marion Rd.
 Greene, Edward B., A. '18 Student, Res. 125 Bellevue Ave.
 Perry, Ray P., Hv. '00 Gen'l Manufac-turing Manager, Res. Parkside & Prince-ton Pl.
 Simonds, Frank H., Hv. '00 Journalist, Associate Editor, Res. 22 Overlook Rd.

- ton Pl.
 Simonds, Frank H., Hv. '00 Journalist, Associate Editor, Res. 72 Overlook Rd.
 Swain, Henry S., Tu. '92 Chief Engineer, Res. 20 Waterbury Rd.
 Temple, Francis R., Co. '90 Insurance, Res. 383 Upper Mountain Ave.
 Thomas, Percy H., Tec. '93 Consulting Electrical Engineer, Res. 346 Park St.
 Voorhees, Anson W., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 319 Park St.
 Voorhees, Judah E., A. '12 Dry Goods, Res. 319 Park St.
 Whittelsey, Theodore, Wms. '90 Director of General Laboratory, Res. 142 Gordon-hurst Aye.

- hurst Ave. Young, Alexander B., Cg. '16 Student, Res. 25 Princeton Pl.

Ventner City

Baltz, Jacob R., Pa. '10 Worsted Yarn, Res. 1015 Suffolk St.

Verona

Pratt, John R., N. Y. '98 Clergyman

Waverly

Jacques, William S., Co. '09 Linen Busi-ness, Res. 2 Stratford PL

Weehawken

- Fash, William A., N. Y. '17 Student, Res. 6 Louisa Pl. Weaver, John A., Co. '11 Architect, Res. 58 Columbia Terrace

Wenonah

Snyder, Clayton A., U. '99 Teacher, We-nonah Military Academy

Westfield

Hoffman, Robert Van A., N. Y. '06 Man-

ager Parker. William B., Hv. '97 Editor & Publisher

Publisher Reese, Franklin E., Ham. '95 Business Townsend, Arthur M., Sy. '03 Teacher, Res. 412 E. Dudley Ave. Tubby, Josiah T., Jr., Co. '96 Architect, Res. 414 Hillside Ave. Weich, Harold F., Cn. '10 Machine Tools, Res. 538 Westfield Ave.

West Hoboken

Snyder, Edwin H., Col. '87 Vice-Presi-dent Catskill Engineering Lines, Pier 43 North River, Res. 121 Palisade Ave.

West Orange

West Orange Caldwell, L. J., Cg. '97 Ass't Principal, Res. 38 Overlook Ave. Macdonald, George A., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, Res. Essex County Country Club Mingle, Harry B., Pa. '99 Lawyer, Res. Liewellyn Pk. Schenck, Henry, Hv. '03 "Beaumont" Whyte, Arthur G., Ru. '11 Motion Pictures, 62 Standish Ave., Res. St. Cloud

Cloud

NEW MEXICO

Albuquerque

Stephenson, Robert, Ru. Forestry, Forest Service Ru. & Co. '09

Columbus

Turner, Frederick G., Co. '93 First Lieut. U. S. Army

Deming

Child, Arthur H., Ham. '05 Real Estate

East Los Vegas

Griswold, John V., U. '65 Clergyman Harris, Milton J., Ro. '01 Clergyman

Montainair

McCoy, William M., D. P. '99 State Senator & Salesman

Portales

Ward, Samuel E., O. S. '04 Manager, Portales Irrigation Co.

Adams

Overton, Floyd C., Cn. '84 Real Estate

Adams Basin Keer, Luther G., U. '13 Farmer

- Albany Anderson, Carl E., U. '12 Civil Engi-neer, Res. I Sprague Pl. Anderson, Wilber E., U. '80 Civil Engi-neer, D. & H. C. Co., Res. 325 Washington Ave.
- Andrews, Charles P., U. '17 Law Student, Albany Law School Arms, Samuel D., Cg. & Ham. '83 In-spector of Schools, Univ. of the State of New York

Westwood

- Millar, Donald G., Br. '19 Student, Res. Bogert Ave. Wardlaw, Norman B., Cg. '10 Cotton
- Merchant

Wharton

- Ernst, Frank A., Lf. '15 Civil Engineer, With The Thomas Iron Co., Res. Cen-tral Hotel Gardner, James R., Lf. '16 Civil Engi-neer, Thomas Iron Co.

Woodbridge

Cutter, Ephraim, 80 Barron Ave. Ephraim, Ru. '74 Lawyer, Res.

Woodbury

- Botsford, Alfred P., U. '47 Clergyman (retired) Dubell, Charles B., Pa. '94 Clergyman, Res. 46 Aberdeen Pl. Voris, Louis R., Pa. St. '11 Chemist, Du Pont Powder Co.

- Wyoming Jewett, Frank B., Chi. '02 Ass't Chief
- Mills, John, Ch. '01 & Tec. '09 Engineer, Res. 89 Laurel St.

Vogt, Evon Z., Ch. '06 Ranchman

Roswell

Stine, Warren H., Pa. '05 Engineer, Stine & Duffy

Silver City

Lugibihl, Myron R., Nw. '10 Professor, New Mexico State Normal School, Res. 1015 Santa Rita St.

State College

- Ladd, Paul R., Bd. '16 Student, Mesilla Pk.
- Russell, Clarence, Ch. '08 Athletic Direc-tor, New Mexico State Agriculture & Mechanic Arts

Vanadero

Broady, Francis O., Cg. '89 Physician

NEW YORK

- Barcus, Walter J. E., Tec. '08 Life Insurance, 57 State St., Res. Loudon Rd.
 Bradley, John J., Ill. '09 Automobile Business, c/o Mercier Automobile Co., Res. 43 S. Lake Ave.
 Brandow, Edward C., U. '17 Student, Res. 188 Washington Ave.
 Brewster, Charles V., U. '15 Engineer, New York Central R. R.
 Case, Everett C., Student, Albany Law School
- Case, Ev School
- Cass, Lewis, Cg. & U. '78 Lawyer, 50 State St., Res. 152 Elm St. Church, David MacL., Pa. '16 United
- Press
- Congdon, Randolph T., Sy. '00 Inspector N. Y. State, Education Department, Res. 101 S. Pine Ave.

408

Ramah

- Day, Richard E., Sy. '77 Editor of State Publications, States Historian's Office, Res. 375 Madison Ave. DeRouville, George E., U. '16 City En-gineer's Office City Hall, Res. 329 Dela-
- ware Ave.
- Wate Ave.
 Flanders, George L., U. '87 Lawyer, State Capital
 Foskett, Ward R., Sy. '17 Student, Res. 22 N. Pine Ave.
 Gage, Walker M., U. '00 Clergyman, 17

- Z2 N. Gage, Walker M., U. 00 Con-Main Ave. Guimann, John H., U. '98 Physician, Res. 239 State St. Hale, Clarence E., Hv. '10 Bond Sales-man, Res. 398 Quail St. Hall, Charles L., Sy. '87 Clergyman, 13 Philin St. Clargeman, 13 Philin St. Clargeman, 13

- man, Ken Hall, Charles L., Hall, Charles L., Philip St. Hart, Harry L., I. S. '19 Student, 27 Menando Rd. Hawkins, Layton S., A. '04 Specialist in Agric. Education, State Education Dept., Res. 1082 Madison Ave. Hill, Albert C., Cg. '77 Inspector of Schools, State Education Dept., Res. Madison Ave. T., Ru. '03 Clergyman, Res. 18 Ten Hill, Albert C., Schools, State Education 865 Madison Ave. Hotaling, Burton J., Ru. '03 Clergyman, 20-24 Ten Eyck Ave., Res. 18 Ten '' '03 Law Student, Ave. Hotaling, Burton ... 20-24 Ten Eyck Ave., Res. 18 Ivin Eyck Ave. Hunt, Lewis T., U. '03 Law Student, 109 State St., Res. 158 Hudson Ave. James, John D., U. '14 Electrical En-gineer, Consolidated Car Heating Co., Res. 567 Myrtle Ave. Le Boeuf, Randall J., Cn. '92 Lawyer, Albany Trust Co. Bidg., Res. 531 West-ern Ave.

 - rin Ave. Lynn, John D., 2d, Ro. '12 Clerk, State Probation Com. McCormick, John J., Jr., U. '09 Engineer, State & Park Sts., Res. 179 Warren St.

 - State & Faik Sis, Res. 175 Walten St. MacCormick, Islay F., Bd. '00 Teacher, 447 Yates St. MacTaggart, Robert A., U. '15 Medical Student, Albany Medical College Maar, Carl H., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 538 Morris St. Maar, Charles, Ru. '89 Clergyman & Clerk, N. Y. State Insurance Dept. Mengerink, William K., Ham. '14 Student, Albany Law School Mershon, Arthur H., Ru. '14 Railroad, Delaware & Hudson Co. Miller, Edgar N., Wms. '13 & Ham. '14 Merchant, 34 Maiden Lane, Res. 324 Quail St.

 - Merchant, 34 Maiden Lane, Res. 347 Quail St. Miller, Wharton, Co. '13 Graduate Work, State Library Minkin, Leopold, U. '01 Lawyer, 30-31 De Graff Bldg., Res. 581 Morris St. Muhlfelder, David, U. '80 Lawyer, 78 State St., Res. 702 Madison Ave. Murdock, Henry H., Jr., Sy. '09 Secretary of State's Office Porter, Charles F., Ham. '84 Librarian, N. Y. S. Education Dept., Res. 14 N. Allen St.

 - Porter, Charles L., Annual M. Y. S. Education Dept., Res. 14 N. Y. S. Education Dept., Res. 14 N. Allen St. Raynsford, Robert W., U. '19 Student, Res. 41 Dove St. Rice, William G., Jr., Hw. '14 Student, Res. 135 Washington Ave. Rogers, Edward B., A. '87 State of N. Y. Public Service Com., Res. 92 Millett Service Science Com.
 - Sanders, Eugene M., U. '00 Principal, Public School #5, Res. 195 Lancaster St.
 - Sayles, John M., Cg. '00 Teacher & Hotel Proprietor, Res. 681 Hudson Ave.

- Scherer, Robert G., Cn. '83 Lawyer, Res. 618 Madison Ave. Scott, Jacob C. E., Cn. '88 Lawyer, 93 State St., Res. 68 Chestnut St. Scudder, Jared W., Ru. '83 Teacher, Albany Academy, Res. 117 Chestnut St. Simonds, Edwin H., Ham. '13 Student, Albany Law School Skillicorn, John H., Cn. '84 Physician, 279 Hudson Ave.
- Skillicorn, Jona L., 279 Hudson Ave.
 Skinner, Avery W., Sy. '92 State Inspec-tor of Schools, State Educational Dept. Snell, Alfred J., U. '17 Student, Albany
- Storey, Creighton R., Cg. '89 Clergyman, Trinity Episcopal Church, Res. Summit
- Ρk.
- Pk.
 Pk.
 You awyer, Adjutant General State of New York
 Streibert, Arthur J., U. '09 Electrical Engineer, Res. 610 Madison Ave.
 Taylor, Henry W., Cg. '03 Consulting Engineer, 100 State St., Res. 42 Chest-nut St.

- nut St. Terhune, John E., N. Y. '09 Civil Engi-neer, 25 N. Pearl St., Res. 64 N. Allen St.
- Thomas, Ralph W., Cg. '83 Lawyer, State Commission of Taxes, Res. 655

- Inomas, Kaiph W., Cg. 63 Lawyer, State Commission of Taxes, Res. 655 Hudson Ave.
 Tyng, Arthur, Hv. '04 Expert Appraiser, State Tax Dept., Res. University Club Whitney, Henry B., Cn. '90 Confidential Agent, Labor Dept, Capitol
 Wilkie, Alexander B., N. Y. '11 Life Insurance, Travellers Ins. Co.
 Williams, Augustus, Ro. '09 Student, Albany Law School
 Wood, Frank H., Sy. '85 Chief Inspec-tions Division, State Education Depart-ment, State Education Bidg.
 Wynkoop, Asa, Ru. '87 State Inspector of Public Libraries, Educational Bldg., Res. 335 State St.
 Youland, William E., Jr., Bd. '06 & McG. '10 Physician, N. Y. State Dept. of Health, Res. 123 State St.

Albion

- Brown, Jay R., N. Y. '07 Salesman, Res. 11 W. Park St.
 Ford, William J., Cg. '90 Clergyman, 6 W. Park St.
 Hoy, Edward W., Ro. '16 Student, Res. 21 Caroline St.
 Linson, Lyman S., N. Y. '76 Merchant, 37-39 Clinton St., Res. 9 West Ave.
 Sherwood, Henry L., Ham. '11 Teacher Smith, George R., Ro. & Ham. '70 Clergy-man

- man
- Wood, Vernon E., Ro. '16 Salesman

Alexandria Bay

Hartman, Louis J., Sy. '05 & McG. '16 Medical Student

Alfred

Snell, Alfred J., U. '17 Student, Alfred Univ.

Whitford, William C., Cg. '86 Professor, Alfred Univ. & Theo. Seminary, Res. 14 Terrace St.

Altamount

- Furbeck, George W., U. '87 Clergyman, Reformed Church of America Amenia
- Cowles, Junius J., Ham. '75 Clergyman

Amsterdam

Cole, William H., Ham. '14 Student Dickson, John D., A. '14 Law Student, Depot St.

Hebard, Frederick W., Cn. '87 Principal, High School

Annandale

Sistare, William M., My. '15 Instructor, St. Stephens College

Arcade

Knight, Andrew J., Ro. '60 Lawyer Knight, John, Ro. '93 Lawyer

Ardsley-on-Hudson

Acheson, Alexander G., Cn. '17 Student Acheson, Arthur M., Cn. '14 Bonds Vail, Henry H., My. '60 Publisher (retired)

Arkport

Locke, Herbert R., Ro. '99 Farmer

Astoria

Astoria Burden, Wesley W., Ru. '96 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 506 Lockwood St. Frey, Alexander H., Co. '16 Student, Res. 205 Grand Ave. Frey, Walter G., Jr., Co. '16 Student, Res. 205 Grand Ave. Heed, Samuel D., Sw. '07 Engineer, N. Y. Connecting R. R. Sickles, Walter, N. Y. '92 Physician, 201 Newtown Ave.

Auburn

Aiken, Eugene C., Ro. '77 Lawyer, 141

- Aiken, Eugene C., Ro. '77 Lawyer, 141 Genesse St. Benham, Clarence H., Pa. '18 Student, Res. 36 Westlake Ave. Bristol, John E., Ro. '79 Insurance Henderson, William N., Sy. '83 Business Kimmel, Claude L., Sy. '05 Shoe Busi-ness, 41 Washington St., Res. 27 Wil-liam St. MacFarlen, Lamae P. Co. '14 Sales Mart
- MacFarlan, James P., Cg. '04 Sales Mana-ger, Columbian Rope Co., Res. 20 Grover St.

Bansay, Edward J., Cg. '18 Poultry Dealer, 8 Morris St. Wallace, Alvin, Wrss. '55 Business Wells, Lester G., Sy. '18 Student, Res.

Wells, Lester 100 Swift St. Pussel

100 Swift St. Whittle, Russell E., Cg. '15 Chemist Woodcock, Leslie E., Ro. '14 Ass't Super-tendent, 30 North St., Res. 6 Nelson St. Youtz, Fhilip N., A. '18 Student, Res. 165 North St.

Aurora

Corbin, William L., A. '96 Professor, Wells College

Babylon

Merrill, Robert D., Ru. '93 Clergyman

Bainbridge

Bennett, Sidney R., A. '09 Manager, Na-tional Milk Sugar Co.

Ballston Center

Moore, Phillip N., Ham. '86 Clergyman

Ballston Spa

Briggs, Charles W., Cg. '97 Clergyman Brown, Luther A., My. '97 Teacher, 80 Brown, Luthe Church St.

Thayer, Alíred I., Cy. '84 Physician & Proprietor, Spa Sanitarium Thayer, Lyman I. Cy. '16 Student Wiswall, Irving W., U. '81 Lawyer

Barker

Gross, Louis B., Cg. '10 Clergyman

Batavia

Batavia Congdon, Lafayette, Ro. '65 Clergyman Congdon, Wray H., Sy. '15 Teacher, Res. 30 Park Ave. Darnell, William J., My. '03 Farmer Dunlap, Sheldon D., A. '09 Wholesale Paper & Twine, 110 Washington Ave. Roberts, David K., Ro. '10 Commercial Salesman, Res. 17 Dellinger Ave. Roberts, Howard F., Ro. '09 Miller, c/o Roberts Bros. Flour Mills, Inc. Rumsey, Edward P., Sy. '06 Farmer Tillapaugh, Allan, U. '96 Ass't Superin-tendent

tendent

Bath

Burt, Charles W., Ro. '15 Teacher, High

Bay Ridge Chipp, William D., Ro. '97 Real Estate, 264 70th St.

Bay Shore

Pearce, Henry A., U. '03 Clergyman, Res. 66 1st Ave.

Bayside

Daysete Bell, Brinton C., Sw. '98 Real Estate Broker, Res. 189 Bell Ave. Brown, Allan R., Minn. '03 Lawyer Cochems, Edward B., Wis. '00 Commer-cial Organization, 7 Jackson St. Merchant, Huntington W., Co. '90 Lawyer Seaman, Franklin T., A. '07 Real Estate, Res. Bayside Boulevard

Beacon

Meyer, James G., Ru. '84 Lawyer

Bedford Hills

Hughes, Rupert, W. R. '92 Author

Belle Harbor

Judge, John C., N. Y. '90 Lawyer

Bellmore

Smith, Townsend G., N. Y. '91 Civil Engineer

Benson Mines

Motter, William D. B., Jr., Tec. '05 Man-ager, Benson Mines Co.

Amsterdam Bingham, Howard H. C., Hv. '87 Princi-pal, High School Lansing, Chester A., Sy. '09 Civil En-gineer, 29 Academy St. McEwen, Henry T., W. R. '78 Clergyman Murdock, Henry H., Sy. '85 Clergyman, 36 Division St. Murdock, Malcolm D., Mch. '17 Student, Res. 36 Division St. Murphy, J. H., Ru. '06 Clergyman, 7 Trinity Pl.

Angola

Binghamton

- Anderson, Carl E., U. '12 Civil Engineer, Press Bidg. Chollar, Harvey W., Cg. '92 Clergyman, 80 Chestnut St. Clinton, Austin W., Cn. '72 Manufac-turer, Res. 42 Front St. Cole, William C., Mar. '02 & Mch. '05 Automobile, 227 Water St., Res. 214 Main St. Dickinson, Giles H., Wms. '01 Manufac-turer of Auto Bodies, Res. South Mt. Pk. Pk.
- Felter, Stanley L., Sy. '14 Student, Con-klin Ave.
- kin Ave. Hinman, Dana B., Sy. '01 Attorney, Security Mutual Life Bldg., Res. 14 McDonald Ave. Hokerk, Lynde De F., U. '15 Manager, States Metals Co., Inc., Res. 553 Che-
- States accurate nango St. Howard, Archibald, Lf. '92 Lawyer, Se-curity_ Mutual Life Bldg., Res. 1139 Howard, Archibald, Ll. '92 Lawyer, Security Mutual Life Bldg., Res. 1139 Oak St.
 Newell, William W., Wms. '88 Lawyer, 86 Court St., Res. 46 Front St.
 Olmsted, Henry C., Cn. '85 Lawyer, 501 Savings Bk. Bldg., Res. 107 Oak St.
 Ross, Napoleon B., Pa. '03 Physician & Surgeon, 36 Henry St., Res. 34 Henry St.

Black River

Barber, Judson C., Cg. '75 Clergyman

Blasdell

Fletcher, Charles The Exolon Co. Charles R., Hv. '86 Manager,

Boonville

Cavanagh, Reginald A., Ham. '18 Stu-

- dent Jessup, Theodore F., Ham. '64 Clergy-
- man
- Lavis, Lynn E., Sy. '16 Student

Bowman

Powell, Albert W., Wis. '16 Cashier, State Bank

Brasher Falls

Perkins, Wilson N., Cg. '02 Teacher, High School

Brewster

Cole, Daniel H., Ro. '95 Salesman, Mountainbrook

Brighton

Merrell, William D., Ro. '91 Teacher, Res. R. F. D. 3

Brightwaters

Corwin, Henry F., Mar. '14 Credit Man Westfall, John Van E., Cn. '95 Insurance

Broadalbin

Best, Isaac O., Ham. '67 Clergyman

Brockport

- Allen, George H., Jr., Ham. '08 Clergy-man, Res. 27 State St. Bramley, Herbert W., Ro. '90 Merchant

Bronxville

Burt, Harry R., Co. '01 Building & Con-struction, Res. Lawrence Pk.

- Campbell, Allen R. Hv. '99 Lawyer Hughes, Felix T., Ch. '06 Vice-President Root, Franklin T., Tec. '02 Res. Plateau
- Circle Smith, William A., Mar. '01 Civil & Consulting Engineer, Res. Pondfield Rd. Walker, Harry L., Tec. '00 Architect,
- Woodside Ave.

Brookhaven

- Allen, Frederick E., Ru. '73 Clergyman Brooklyn
- Brooklyn Addy, Arthur R., Mar. '92 Physician, Res. 808 Lenox Rd. Aldrich, Charles E., Jr., Hv. '02 Shoe Manufacturer, Box 44, Sta. A., Res. 95 Clark St. Allen, Charles J., Lf. '89 Clergyman, 362 Occan Parkway Allen, John C., Cg. '74 Clergyman, 680 Macon St. Allen, John T., N. Y. '02 Teacher, Man-ual Training School, Res. 481-6th Ave. Allyn, Anderson, U. '11 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 81 New York Ave. Anderson, George E., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 373 Madison St. Antell, Henrick, Cn. '17 Student, Res. 511;6th Ave.

- Antell, Heinick, Cu. 17 Stock, Friedrich, M. Stars, Sill-8th Ave. Antell, Tristan, Cn. '13 Stock Broker-age, Res. 511-8th Ave. Aten, Courtenay N. Co. '17 Res. 71 Gates
- Ave.
- Aten, Courtenay N. Co. 17 Kes. 71 Gates Ave.
 Bailey, William B., A. & Co. '11 Law Student, Res. 260 Hancock St.
 Balderson, John N., Sy. '08 Physician, 458 Chancey St., Res. 309 Decatur St.
 Bassett, Edward M., Ham. & A. '84 Lawyer, Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave.
 Bassett, Preston R. A. '13 Chemist, 126 Nassau St., Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave.
 Baxter, Channing W., Co. '15 Student, Res. 173 Columbia Hgts.
 Baxter, George R., Co. '18 Student, Res. 173 Columbia Hgts.
 Beach, John N., Hant. '62 Merchant, 178 S. Oxford St.
 Beattie, Hans S., N. Y. '73 Lawyer (retired), Res. Cropsey & 23d Aves.
 Bennett, Eli G., A. '55 Clerk, 183 Gar-field Pl.
 Bice, Hiram H., Ham. '89 Teacher, Poly. Prep. School, Res. 9 Montague Ter-race

- arep. School, Res. J. Montague 1911
 race
 Blair, Albert L., Ham. '72 Lecturer & Editor, 10 St. Francis Pl.
 Bogardus, Jared S., Pa. '05 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 190 State St.
 Botham, Ralph W., A. '99 Lawyer, Res.
 619 Eastern Parkway
 Boynton, Nehemish, A. '79 Clergyman, 346 Washington Ave.
 Brehmer, Franklin G., Cg. '14 Chemisi, 11 Bartlett St., Res. 41 Clifton Pl.
 Brogan, Thomas B., N. Y. '03 Civil En-gineer, 50 Court St., Res. 567-6th St.
 Brown, Eugene C., Co. '97 Poultry, 22
 Browning, Paul B., Sw. '14 Res. 1099

- Monroe St. Browning, Paul B., Sw. '14 Res. 1099 Dean St. Browning, Robert S., Sw. '14 Res. 1099 Dean St. Brumley, Edward R., Hv. '07 Lawyer, Res. 53 Downing St. Bush, Charles A., N. Y. '84 Doctor of Dental Surgery, Res. 126 Hancock St. Butler, Edmund W., Cn. '13 Stevedore, 32 Union St., Res. 533 3d St. Butz, C. E., Sy. '08 360 Pearl St., Res. 143 Lefferts Pl.

Callahan, George J., Co. '06 Advertising, Res. 920 E. 10th St. Cameron, Arthur H., N. Y. '87 Lawyer, Res. 237 Bainbridge St. Campbell, William F., N. Y. '87 Sur-geon, Author & Professor, L. I. Hospi-tal Medical College, Res. 394 Clinton Ave.

Carpenter, James W., W. R. '03 Lawyer, 168 Montague St., Res. 264 Brooklyn Ave.

Ave. Carter, Harold S., A. '10 Corn Products, Res. 1049 Sterling Pl. Carver, John L., Sw. '93 School Princi-pal, 112 Schermerhorn St. Chandler, Theodore, Br. '15 Clerk, Res. 377 Greene Ave. Chapman, Ralph E., Cn. '11 Marine Con-tracting & Engineering, Res. 4 Tennis Court Chase Newton G., Br. '09 Broker, Res. 481 Bedford Ave. Chase, William S., Br. '81 Clergyman, 481 Bedford Ave.

481 Bedford Ave. Chase, William S., Br. '81 Clergyman, 481 Bedford Ave. Clark, John L., N. Y. '94 Clergyman, Bushwick Ave. Congregational Church, Res. 47 Linden St. Closson, William G., U. '04 Civil Engi-neer 50 Court St., Res. 1061 E. 10th St. St

St. Coles, Barak G., Jr., Wms. '99 Banking, Res. 420-8th Ave. Collings, Lewis E., Sy. '07 Journalist, Res. 624 E. 17th St. Comins, Harold H., A. '07 Teacher, Res. 9 Irvington St. Congdon, Herbert W., Co. '97 Architect, Res. 194 Clinton St. Conklin, Howard S., Jr., Lf. '15 44 Court St.

St.

Conklin, Howard S., Jr., Li. '15 44 Court St.
Connell, John W., Sy. '98 Teacher, Erasmus Hall High School, Res. 33 Woodruff Ave.
Coombs, John W., Cy. '06 Base Ball Player, Brooklyn Nat'l League Team Corlis, Theodore C., Ham. '13 Student, Res. 103 S. Oxford St.
Coykendall, Samuel A., Jr., N. Y. '12 Insurance, 385 Hancock St.
Crafts, Francis G., Cn. '13 & Pa. '14 1423 Albemarle Rd.
Creighton, John B., Cg. '97 Public Official, Borough Hall, Res. 1809 Ave. H.
Creveling, Emerson D. R., Lf. '16 792 Liberty Ave., Res. 102 Arlington Ave.
Crowell, Edward P., 'A. '79 Physician, Quincy St. & Stuyvesant Ave., Res. 409 Jefferson Ave.
Cummings, James A., Sy. & N. Y. '10 Hotel Owner, 17 Greenpoint Ave., Res. 57 Green Ave.

57 Green Ave. Danforth, Frank S., Tec. '07 Director, 30 Thorp Ave.

30 Thorp Ave. Davies, Ralph P., Ru. '07 Real Estate & Banking, Remsen St., Res. 1050 Ber-

Danking, Kemsen St., Kes. 1050 Ber-gen St. Davis, Frederick L., N. Y. '88 Clergyman Librarian, Res. 684 Leonard St Dodd, Walter H., A. '89 Lawyer, Res. 296 Park Pl.

Donaldson, George M., Le. '13 Res. 454A

Green Ave. Dresser, Sidney R., Cn. '12 Power Engi-neer, Res. 294 Greene Ave. DuBois, Warren C., Ham. '12 Lawyer,

DuBois, Warn Res. 340A

Res. 340A Decatur St. Edwards, William H., Wms. '91 Teacher, Boys' High School, Res. 66 Quincy St. Ellenwood, Ernest J., U. '05 Lawyer, Res. 34 Maple Court

Embree, Remington L., U. '16 Ass't Secretary, Eastern District, Y. M. C. A., Res. 179 Marcy Ave. Erhardt, John G., Ham. '15 Law Student, Res. 580-10th St. Estes, Charles S., Cy. '84 Teacher, Eras-mus Hall High School, Res. 275 St. James Pl.

James Pl. Festerson, John L., Cg. '85 Editor, Res.

mus Hall High School, Res. 275 St. James Pl. Festerson, John L., Cg. '85 Editor, Res. 369 Ocean Are. Field, Henry C., Jr., Sw. '09 Lawyer, Res. 155 Remsen St. 221 Ainslie St. Freifeld, Robert B., Wms. '11 Lawyer, Res. 196 Union St. Frerichs, Wilbur E. N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 130 Underhill Ave. Gager, Charles S., Sy. '95 Director, Washington Ave., at Montgomery St., Res. 29 Linden Ave. Gilpatric, Walter H., A. '99 Lawyer, Res. 247-84th St. von Glahn, Theodore A., Jr., N. Y. '15 Civil Engineer, Res. 221 Carroll St. Goggin, James E. L., Ru. '18 Student, Res. 156 Montague St. Graham, James S., Nw. '92 Real Estate, 83 W. Minster Rd. Griffen, Richard F., Co. '14 Reporter, Res. 37 Brevort Pl. Guild, Lawrence W., N. Y. '14 Salesman, Res. 317 E. 21st St. Guinn, Herbert S., NY. '98 Steamship Agent, Res. 4109-7th Ave. Hageman, James W., Ru. '03 Broker, Res. 1239 Herkimer St. Hardy, Henry G., Br. '80 Mfr. Paper Art Goods, 443 Clermont Ave., Res. 218 Cumberland St. Harmon, Prescott R, My. '10 School Supplies, Bldg. #4, Bush Terminal, Res. 169 Delamere Pl. Harmon, Prescott R, My. '10 School Supplies, Bldg. #4, Bush Terminal, Res. 1669 Delamere Pl. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 1669 Delamere Pl. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 1669 Delamere Pl. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 1669 Delamere Pl. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 1669 Delamere Pl. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, Res. 1640 Ave.

State St. Heim, Warren M., Pa. St. '10 District Sales Manager, Res. 708 Ocean Ave. Heller, Archibald C., Cg. '07 Advertising, 1 Main St. Hemstreet, Ralph E., Cn. '00 Lawyer,

emstreet, Ralph E., Cn. '00 Lawyer, 164 Montague St., Res. 1332 Bergen

St.

St. Henderson, Thomas W., N. Y. '77 Mer-chant, Res. 417 McDonough St. Hermann, Edgar G., Ru. '15 Publishing, Res. 1005 E. 40th St. Holmes, John H., Hv. '02 Clergyman, Res. 28 Garden Pl. Hopkins, Frederick D., Sy. '08 Inspector, Res. 1464 74th St. Horwill, Edward T., Co. '92 Lawyer, 215 Montague St., Res. 1186 Dean St. Hughes, Robert J., Ham. '90 Musician, Louis Mollenhauer Conservatory, Res. 113 McDonough St.

Louis Mollenhauer Conservatory, Aca-113 McDonough St. Jackson, Morris B., Ru. '19 Student, Rea. 47 Willow St. Jackson, Will W., Co. '92 Manufacturer, Res. 50 Pincapple St. Jenner, William A., Sy. '90 Teacher, Boys' High School

1

Johnston, Charles L., Jr., A. '13 Broker, Res. 232 Hancock St. Joy, Leslie W., Pa. '16 Graduate Student, Res. 47 Brevort Pl. Judge, John C., N. Y. '90 Lawyer, 44 Court St. Keady, George C., Wms. '15 Student, Res. 436 Clinton St. Keck, Fred R., Ham. '99 Teacher, Eras-mus High School, Res. 352 Argyle Rd. Kelsey, Edward D., Max. '84 Instructor in Music, 1431-73d St. Kempner, Clarence, Hv. '06 Lawyer, 44 Court St.

Kempner, C Court St.

Court St. Kempner, Henry, Hv. '07 Instructor, Pratt Univ., Res. 44 Monroe Pl. Kent, Richard P., Co. '95 Guaranteed Mortgages, 184 Montague St. Kiep, Henry A., Jr., Cn. '10 Res. 247-80th St.

St.

Kingsley, Paul J., Br. '15 Publishing, Res. 377 Greene Ave. Lamb, William W., A. '01 Teacher, Manual Tr. H. S., Res. 925 E. 13th St

SL Langworthy, Howard T., Cg. '09 Physi-cian & Surgeon, 480 Franklin Ave. Law, Charles B., Cg. & A. '95 Lawyer, 44 Court St., Res. 46 Jerome St. Leach, Harold D., My. '10 Factory Supt., With Library Bureau, Res. 448 E. 26th Sci St

St. Leeds, Albert G., Ru. '14 Res. 61 Nor-wood Ave. Lovejoy, Frederick W., Jr., Hv. '01 Su-perintendent, Res. 101 Gates Ave. Lyall Paul C., Br. '16 Advertising, 217 Duffield St., Res. 377 Greene Ave. Lyon, Isaac, N. Y. '87 Dentist, 164 Herkinger St.

Lyaii Faul C., Br. 16 Advertising, 217 Duffield St., Res. 377 Greene Ave.
Lyon, Isaac, N. Y. '87 Dentist, 164 Herkimer St.
McCombe, Isaac R., Cy. '08 Lawyer, Res. 543 Hancock St.
McNamara, Robert E., U. '08 Inspector, 360 Pearl St.
Maier, Herman R., N. Y. '11 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 257 Decatur St.
Major, Cedric A., Cn. '13 Lawyer, Res. 183 Leffert's Pl.
Marlow, Charles W., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 385 Franklin Ave.
Marvin, Charles A., Wms. '05 Dry Goods, Res. 174 McDonough St.
Maure, George, Jr., U. '07 Draughtsman, 249 Pacific St.
Maurer, Henry B., N. Y. '87 Secretary, Res. 626 E. 35th St.
Maynard, Edwin T., Co. '06 1414 Pacific St.
Whinere C. '03 Engineer Res.

St.

St.

Moore, Frederick A., Mar. '90 Banker, Res. 434-80th St. Moore, Wendell S., Cg. '16 81 Willoughby St.

St. Morris, Alexander B., Co. '10 Insurance, Res. 169 Warren St. Morris, Ralph C., Ru. '03 Clergyman, Edgewood Reformed Church, Res. 1361-53d St. Morton, Colby L., Bd. '10 Chemist, 655 Leonard St. Mulvihill, Walter A., A. '07 Lawyer, Res. 1341 Bedford Ave.

Murphy, Frederick W., Br. '99 Lawyer, Res. 636 Mansheld Pl.
Murphy, Robert C., Br. '11 Zoologist, Res. 293 Eastern Parkway
Oldis, Edwin S., Ru. '10 Lawyer, Res. 1938-85th St.
Pack, Mathew R., Cg. '10 So. American Rep., Res. 744 Putnam Ave.
Parker, James C., Ham. '12 Salesman, Res. 192 Etna St.
Parry, Henry H., Cg. '82 Clergyman, 1250 Halaey St.
Perry Arthur C., Jr., N. Y. '92 District Supt. of Schools, Res. 163 Mason St.
Perry, Robert G., A. '97 Lawyer, 5 Verona Pl.

- Verona Pl. Pottle, Ernest H., Bd. '09 Sales Mana-ger, 233 Norman Ave., Res. 370 Mont-
- ger, 233 Norman Ave., Res. 370 Mont-gomery St. Pyle, Stephen D., Br. '10 Student, Res. 469 Washington Ave. Randall, Clarence W., Hv. '05 Lawyer, Res. 247 Brooklyn Ave. Reynolds, Louis G., Ro. '06 Teacher, Res. 103 Herkimer St. Reynolds, William C., N. Y. '90 Manu-facturing Stationer, Res. 279 Jefferson Ave.

Ave.

Ave.
Richardson, Samuel E., Hv. '07 Lawyer, Res. 11 Montague Terrace
Robertson, Alexander H., Jr., U. '12 Civil Engineer, Res. 92 Gates Ave.
Robertson, John J., A. '84 Bldg. In-spector, 56 Hanson Pl.
Robinson, Theodore G., N. Y. & Co. '05 Manufacturer, Res. 395 E. 4th St.
Roe, John N., Lf. '87 Physician, 1443 Gates Ave.
Rogge, Daniel, N. Y. '06 Contractor, 61st & 16th Aves.
Rootague St.
Rotenbach, Louis O., N. Y. '91 Clergy-man, McDonough St. & Howard Ave., Res. 525 Macon St.
Rowe, Arthur C., Cg. '96 Lawyer, Res. 1445 Union St.
Rowe, Frederick W., Cg. '87 Lawyer, 728 Eastern Parkway, Res. 1370 Union St.

Rowe, Frederick W., C. S. 67 Lawyer, 728 Eastern Parkway, Res. 1370 Union St.
Rowlands, William R., Cg. '74 Financial Secretary, Res. 423 Westminster Rd.
Rowley, Alfred W., Sy. '07 Salesman, Res. 17 Schermerhorn St.
Schell, Henry E., N. Y. '88 Salesman, Res. 2181 Bedford Ave.
Searle, Lorenzo W., A. '78 Lawyer, 119 Fort Greene Pl.
Seedorff, Henry C., Co. '15 Insurance Broker, Res. 671 Grand St.
Sengstacken, Charles W., Co. '17 Student, Res. 497 Decatur St.
Sengstacken, John H., Co. '14 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 497 Decatur St.
Shaffer, Jacob H., Co. '91 Lawyer, Res. 97 Marlborough Rd.
Simpson, Filmore B., Mar. '15 Student, Pratt Institute
Smith, Henry B., Sy. '13 Physician, Cor. DeKalb & Raymond Sts.
Smith, Stanley W., Co. '14 Engineer, Manhattan Bridge Plaza, Nassau St., Res. 1701 Albemarle Rd.
Smith, William E., Ro. '04 State In-dustrial Com, Res. 298 Cleremont Ave.
Snyder, Joseph G., Co. '86 Clergyman, 504 Bergen St., Res. 9-8th Ave.
Spaulding, Samuel A., Tu. '94 Construc-tion Engineer, Res. 501 Argyle Rd.
Spedick, Charles E., Ham. '06 Lawyer, 26 Court St. St.

Digitized by Google

Spelman, Timothy M., 2d, Hv. '13 Student, Res. 24 Pierrepont St. Stahman, Arthur, A. '14 Res. 194 Lenox Rd.

Sterner, Frank D., Lf. '07 Salesman, Res. 856 Nostrand Ave. Stevens, Walter A., Sy. '03 Real Estate, Res. 369 E. 21st St.

- Sterner, Frank D., Lf. '07 Salesman, Res. 856 Nostrand Ave.
 Stevens, Walter A., Sy. '03 Real Estate, Res. 369 E. 21st St.
 Stiles, Meredith N., A. '02 Journalist, Res. 719 8th Ave.
 Stillwagen, Frederick H., Hv. '96 Law-yer, Res. 391 Ocean Ave.
 Strong, William M., Cg. '94 Instructor, Erasmus Hall High School, Res. 322 E. 19th St.
 Swenson, Ernest S., Tu. '12 Teacher, 99 Livingston St.
 Terwilliger, Robert E., N. Y. '18 Ac-countant, 91 N. 3d St.
 Thompson, Willis E., N. Y. '08 Civil Engineer, 50 Court St.
 Thorne, Jesse S., N. Y. '13 Civil Engi-neer, 55 Hansom Pl.
 Tobey, Henry E., A. '98 Lawyer, Res. 1461 E. 13th St.
 Tompkins, Millard F., N. Y. '02 Lawyer, Res. 34 Midwood St.
 Torrey, Frank D., Sy. '91 Clergyman, Summerfield M. E. Church, Res. 117 St. James Pl.
 Townsend, Arthur M., Sy. '03 Teacher, Erasmus High School
 Underhill, Daniel, Jr., Sw. '94 Lawyer St. Court St.
 Voorhees, Ralph S., Ru. '90 Fire In-surance, 158 Montague St., Res. 2137-83d St.
 Waddell, Ralph H., Minn. & Co. '03

- surance, 158 Montague St., Res. 2137-83d St. Waddell, Ralph H., Minn. & Co. '03 Mortgage Broker, Res. 320-8th Ave. Wagner, Paul B. Tu. '15 Civil Engineer, Res. 30 Kenmore Pl. Weed, Eugene P., N. Y. '92 Lawyer, Res. 117 Berkeley Pl. Wensley, Roger L., Co. '16 Res. 275 Jefferson Ave. Weyrauch, Martin H., U. '08 Editoral Staff, Brooklyn Daily Eagle, Res. 1030 E, 10th St. Whiston, William C, Tec. '93 Electrical Engineer, Res. 407 Ocean Ave. Whitaker, Allen B., Cg. '16 Res. 1119 Jefferson Ave. Whitaker, Thomas J., Cg. '76 Clergyman, 1119 Jefferson Ave. White, Charles L., Br. '87 Associate Corresponding Secretary, Res. 750 Car-roll St.

- Write, Corresponding Secretary, Res. 750 Carroll St.
 White, James L., A. '84 Manufacturer, 280 N. Henry St.
 Wilcox, Julius, My. '58 Journalist, Res. 29 Grace Court
 Williamson, John S., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 800 Linden Ave.
 Wood, Mathew W., Pa. '01 Lawyer, Res. 416-74th St.
 Wray, Royal A., My. '12 Res. 35 E. 17th St.
 Wyckoff, William F., Ru. '77 Lawyer, 215 Montague St.
 Young, William F., Jr., Co. '91 Broker, Res. 384 Park Pl.

Buffalo

Adams, Walter B., Wms. '12 Bonds, 203 Ellicott Sq.

Allen, Herbert C., Jr., A. '13 Wholesale Lumber, Marine Bk. Bldg. Austin, Dwight F., Mch. '13 & Br. '14 Salesman, Clawson & Wilson Co., Res. 51 Rodney Ave.

- Bailey, Leonard H., Wma. '17 Grace Minor, Inc., 783 Main St., Res. 177 Jewett Ave.
 Baldy, Wesley H., U. '15 Civil Engi-neer, Turner Const. Co., Res. 198 Clausie A Are.
- Cleveland Ave.

- Cleveland Ave. Bassett, Charles K., Cn. '14 Secretary, 2929 Main St., Res. 691 W. Ferry St. Bassett, Robert S., Cn. '16 2917 Main St., Res. 691 W. Ferry St. Batts, Carl T., Cg. '16 Curtiss Aeroplane Co., Res. 157 Hodge Ave. Benedict, Arthur L., Ro. & Mch. '87 Physician, 228 Summer St. Benham, Wesley H., Sy. '89 Clergyman, 724 Deleware Ave. Botsford, Samuel B., My. '00 Lawyer, 838 Frudential Bldg., Res. 90 N. Pearl St. St.

- 838 Prudential Blog., Res. 90 N. Pearl St.
 Bourne, Alvah W., Cg. '76 Clergyman, Res. 364 N. Division St.
 Briggs, George A., Cg. '94 Clergyman, 16 Parker Ave.
 Brill, Franklin P., Sv. '94 Editor, Teck Theatre Bldg., Res. 368 Hampshire St.
 Brothers, John L., Jr., Cg. '07 Service Manager, Res. 104 Oxford Ave.
 Brush, Henry W., Co. '89 Lawyer, 16 Erie Co. Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 56 Livingston St.
 Burton, Carlisle W., Hv. '08 Accountant, 810 Iroquois Bldg.
 Carr, Robert U., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 35 Windsor Ave.
 Carr, Sylvester F., Wms. '01 Lawyer, Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 26 Anderson Pl.
 Chamberlain, Charles S., Ru. '93 Electriant of the sector of the sector of the sector of the sector of the sector.

derson Pl. Chamberlain, Charles S., Ru. '93 Electri-cal Engineer, 367 Pennsylvania St. Churchill, Marcellus A., Cg. & Ro. '71 Manufacturer, Buffalo Scale Co., Res. 154 Lexington Ave. Colie, Eldon F., Cn. '15 Student, 6 Claremont Ave. Collins, William K., Ham. '02 Commer-cial Engineer, 44 Church St., Res. 180 Cleveland Ave.

- Cn. '15 Student, 6

- Cleveland Ave. Cleveland Ave. Cramer, Edward S., Wms. '07 Public Ac-countant, 73 W. Eagle St. Cross, James B., A. '06 Physician, 504 General Electric Bldg., Res. 423 Potomac Ave. Cummings, Carlos E., Sy. '99 Physician,

- Cummings, Carlos E., Sy. '99 Physician, 560 Auburn Ave. Cummings, Charles D., Sy. '02 Lawyer, Dunn Bidg., Res. 175 Northland Ave. Day, Moses T., A. '95 Auto Supply, 696 Main St., Res. 281 Huntington Ave. Dean, Charles L., Ro. '83 Lawyer, 134 Eric Co. Sygs. Bk. Bidg., Res. 382 William St. Decrow, Roger F., Pa. '13 Business, c/o D. A. Decrow, Buffalo Club Decrow, Vere R., Pa. '09 General En-gineering, Res. c/o D. A. Decrow, Buf-falo Club Doherty, William E., To. '11 Aviator, Res. 581 Prospect Ave. Dold, Jacob P., Cn. '12 Packing Busi-ness, Dold Packing Co., Res. 363 Rich-mond Ave. Fernow, Fritz, Cn. '09 & To. '10 Lawyer, 1330 Marine Bk. Bldg., Res. University Club Club
- Fletcher, Charles R., Hv. '86 Manager, Res. 511 Linwood Ave.
- Flynn, William J., Sy. '11 Lawyer, Erie County Bk. Bldg., Res. 21 Linden Pk.

,

Fowler, George M., U. '11 Engineer, 44 Church St., Res. 81 Congress St. Goetz, Philip B., Hv. '93 Instructor, Univ. of Buffalo Green, Everett E., A. '00 Manufacturer, c/o Gail-Webb Mfg. Co. Grissinger, Edwood A., Le. '94 Consult-ing Engineer, 292 Main St., Res. 293 Lexington Ave. Harmon, Rochford S., Pa. '16 Student.

- Lexington Ave. Harmon, Rochford S., Pa. '16 Student, Res. 16 Laurel St. Harrington, Charles M., Hv. '85 Lawyer, 1124 Frudential Bldg., Res. 595 Ash-land Ave. Hays, Walter, Ro. '88 Manufacturer, Buffalo Shirt Co., Res. 161 Lancaster Ave.
- Ave.

- Buffalo Shirt Co., Res. 161 Lancaster Ave.
 Heintz, Carl W., Pa. '11 Mgr., 908 Main St., Res. 40 Inwood PL.
 Hill, Herbert M., Ham. '79 Chemist, 20 W. Eagle St., Res. 309 Bryant St.
 Hill, William H., N. Y. '87 Manufac-turer, 171-189 Pratt St., Res. 100 Wind-sor Ave.
 Hoi, George A., Sy. '09 Mercantile Re-porter, c/o R. G. Dun & Co., Res. 31 Goembel Ave.
 Hopkins, Leo N., Cn. '13 Heating & Ventilating, 70-2 Ellicott St., Res. 66 E. Wood Pl.
 Hotchkiss, Leonard B., Wms. '17 Student, Res. 203 Norwood Ave.
 Houck, William G., Tec. '93 President, 166 Dart St., Res. 551 Lafayette Ave.
 Howell, George S., Pa. '14 General Cart-ing, 15-19 Center St., Res. 11 Orton Pl.

- P1.

- Pl. Jones, Charles S., Cn. '84 Physician, 695 Delaware Ave. Joslyn, John R., Ro. '73 Lawyer, "Even-ing News," Res. 372 Hudson St. Keddy, John L., Ham. '15 Student, Res. 191 Riverside Ave. Kendal, William M., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 407 Norwood Ave. Kennedy, Lesley L., Nw. '02 Business, Larkin Co., Res. 819 Forest Ave. Kerr, Harry P., Mch.' 05 Wholesale Liquor Dealer, 85 Seneca St., Res. 149 Hughes Ave.
- Hughes Ave. Kinney, James L., Sy. '14 Law Student, Univ. of Buffalo, Res. 296 Humboldt
- Parkway Letchworth, Edward H., Hv. '02 Lawyer, 1330 Marine Bk. Bldg., Res. 106 Wind-Ave.
- sor Ave. Loegler, Frank C., Cg. & Cn. '07 Agricul-ture Implements, 104-106 Terrace, Res. 137 Hodge Ave. Lynahan, William A., Lf. '13 Bookkeeper, Spencer Kellog & Sons, Delaware Ave., Res. 310 Pennsylvania Ave. McCall, Carlton C., Pa. '17 Student, 140 Livingston St.

- McCall, Carlton C., Pa. 1/ Student, 170 Livingston St. McCall, John O., Ru. '01 Dentist, 131 Allen St, Res. 108 Best St. McConnell, Ruffus B., U. '11 Electrical Engineer, Buffalo Gen'l Electric Co., Res. 232 Jersey St. McDonald, Burt M., Le. '95 Division Engineer, N. Y. Central R. R., 145 Washington St., Res. 1586 Delaware Ave.
- Michel, George P., D. P. '03 Clergyman, 815 Jefferson St.
- Moessinger, William E., Pa. '12 Sales-man, 781 Main St., Res. 578 Richmond Ave.

- Morford, Curtis R., W. R. & Ro. '83 Lawyer, Res. 15-10th St. Morgan, Ralph D., U. '13 Electrical En-gineer, 15 W. Seneca St., Res. 27 Ver-non Pl. Morris Castro P. D. 107 C. 101
- Morris, George R., Ro. '07 & Pa. '08 29 Morrley Pl. Munsell, William H., U. '85 Insurance, 402-410 Ellicott Sq., Res. 128 Livings-

- 402-410 Ellicott Sq., Res. 128 Livingston St.
 Newell, Caryl H., Wms. '16 Student, Res. 699 Lafayette Ave.
 Noonan, Thomas H., My. '91 Judge of the City Court of Buffalo, 42 Delaware Ave., Res. 188 Richmond Ave.
 O'Brian, John L., Hv. '96 Lawyer, Special Ass't to U. S. Att'y Gen., 604 Iroquois Bldg., Res. 150 W. Utica St.
 O'Brian, Roland L., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 15 Chapin Bl., Res. 55 Cleveland Ave.
 O'Brian, Roland L., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 15 Chapin Bl., Res. 55 Cleveland Ave.
 Olin, Robert N., Cn. '16 Student, Res. 91 Livingston St.
 Parrock, Percy H., Tec. '01 Manager, Lumen Bearing Co., Res. 1215 Elmwood Ave.
- wood Ave. Parsons, Howard S., U. '09 Civil Engi-neer, 575 Ellicott Sq., Res. 2574 Main St.

- neer, 5/5 Enlectt Sq., Res. 25/4 Main St.
 Paterson, Lester A., Wms. '17 Student, Res. 859 7th St.
 Paull, Wilton C., Pa. '10 Dentist, 771 Main St., Res. 7 Otis Pl.
 Peach, Gordon, My. '11 Lawyer, 838 Prudential Bldg.
 Phipps, George R., Cn. '15 Res. 142 Dorchester Rd.
 Plimpton, George F., Hv. '14 Wholesale Drug Business, Res. 80 Oakland Pl.
 Potter, Daniel F., Jr., Cn. '16 147 W. Mohawk St., Res. 485 Auburn Ave.
 Rand, George F., Jr., Pa. '16 Student, 1014 Delaware Ave.
 Redfield, Nelson M., U. '87 Lawyer, 832 Prudential Bldg., Res. The Markeen Reed, Eugene L., Ro. '99 Ass't Cashier, The Marine Nat'l Bk., Res. 339 Beard Ave. Ave.
- Ave.
 Rice, Frederick H., Sy. '08 Real Estate & Insurance, Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Res. 285 Richmond Ave.
 Root, Harry M., Cg. '05 Public Accoun-tant, 73 W. Eagle St., Res. 290 Rich-mond Ave.
 Russell, Washington A., Ro. '98 Lawyer, 701 D. S. Morgan Bldg.
 Sater, Chester W., Cg. '16 Pierce-Arrow Motor Car Co., Res. 157 Hodge Ave.
 Schmieding, Walter F., Sy. '12 Lawyer, White Bldg., Res. 91 Hazel Pl.
 Seeger, Earl W., Pa. '14 Auditor & Ac-countant, 658 Ellicott Sq., Res. 690 Ellicott St.

- countant, 658 Ellicott Sq., Res. 690 Ellicott St. Semper, Frederick W., Le. '93 Chemist, Contract Process Co., Res. 876 Michi-
- gan St. Seymour, Paul H., Mch. '92 Metallurgist, 119 W. Tupper St., Res. 119 W. Claremont Ave.
- mont Ave. Shedrick, Smith C., My. '97 With Queen City Dairy Co., 252 Seneta St., Res. 129 Middlesex Rd. Skiff, George E., Ro. '15 209 W. Ferry
- St

- St. Smith, Carl H., Ro. '85 Lawyer, 914 Eli-cott Sq., Res. 454 Breckenridge St. Smith, George H., Cg. '01 Lawyer, 633 Marine Bk. Bldg., Res. 96 Inwood Pl. Smith, Howard J., Ro. '93 Editor, 15 Board of Trade Bldg., Res. 138 Livingston St.

Smith, Monroe W., Wms. '95 Sales Man-ager, 800 Prospect Ave., Res. 1097 Elm-wood Ave. Spafford, Earle S., McG. '12 Tobacco, Res. "The Greystone," Johnsón Pk. Spaulding, Charles A., Ro. '94 Manager, New York Tel. Co., Res. 817 Ashland Ave.

Ave.

- Ave. Staples, Charles J., A. '96 Lawyer, 1046 Ellicott Sq., Res. 246 Parker Ave. Staples, Henry B., A. '19 Student, Res. 121 F. Ferry St. Tiffany, Nelson O., Cn. '01 Insurance, Masonic Temple, Res. 214 W. Ferry Co. St.
- Treglown, Harry V., Le. '14 Manufac-turer, 1037 Elmwood Ave., Res. 46 At-lantic St.
- Underwood, Charles W., Le. '94 Electri-cal Engineer, 780 Ellicott Sq., Res. 544 Ashland Ave. Ward, Henry, Ham. '62 Clergyman, 512

Ward, Henry, Ham. '62 Clergyman, 512 Swan St.
Wattles, Raymond W., Pa. '12 Commis-sion Merchant, 152 Michigan St., Res. 810 Richmond Ave.
Weaver, George B., U. '11 Dealer in Motor Trucks, 1133 Main St.
Wende, Hamilton H., Pa. '16 Student, Res. 103 Lancaster Ave.
Wheeler, Frank S., U. '05 Division En-gineer, Michigan & Exchange Sts., Res. 1574 Delevan Ave.
White, Edward P., U. '79 Lawyer, 921 Marine Bk. Bldg., Res. 866 Lafayette Ave.

Ave. Williams, Harris S., Cn. '95 Lawyer, 411 Ellicott Sq., Res. 43 Cleveland Ave. Wilson, James B., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 32 Niagara St. 14 107 Dunisian

- 872 Niagara St. Wilson, James P., Lf. '87 Physician, 841 Niagara St. Wilson, Roy S., Mch. '09 Feed & Grain Broker, 217 Chamber of Commerce, Res. 28 Colonial Circle Zimmerman, Carl D., Le. '14 Student, Res. 131 Norwood Ave. Zink, Walter M., Cn. '99 General In-surance, 110 Franklin St., Res. 912 Elmwood Ave

Burke

Jones, Earl S., Cg. '17 Student Smith, Mial V., Cg. '18 Student

Cambridge

Cull, Thomas, Ro. '61 Clergyman Hitchcock, Henry H., U. '14 Salesman

Camden

Dorrance, Daniel G., Ham. '72 Banker Dorrance, Harold S., Ham. '12 Student Stoddard, Walter B., Sy. '16 Business

Camillus

Hinsdale, Ira A., Sy. '10 Medical Student Canajoharie

Forte, Harry P., Hv. '07 Engineer, Beech Nut Packing Co. Prescott, Jay G., Ham. '15 Beechnut Packing Co. Smith, Roger P., Cg. '19 Student

Canandaigua

- Armstrong, Alfred W., Sy. '01 Physician, 117 Main St., N. Cook, Alan A., Hv. '18 Student, Res. Brigham Hall

Cook, Robert S., Hv. '17 Student, Res. Brigham Hall Dayton, Edson C., Ham. '81 Clergyman Keehn, Clarence C., Ro. '00 Manufac-turer, c/o Lisk Co. Lewis, William F., Sy. '99 Sales Mana-ger, The Lisk Mfg. Co., Ltd., Res. 155 Howell St. Machd Austry M. Do. '14 Manufactures

- Howell St. Meech, Avery M., Ro. '04 Manufacturer, c/o Lisk Mfg. Co. Phillips, Elnathan G., Cg. '72 Missionary Warner, Franklin P., Ro. '78 Physician Wood, Ivan R., Ro. '13 Grocer

Canastota

Beebe, Francis M., Cg. '70 Clergyman Rider, Edward H., U. '03 Supt. of Rider, E Schools

Canton

- Gockley, Roy R., Pa. St. '14 Instructor, St. Lawrence Univ. Haynes, Harold W., Cy. & Bd. '02 Pho-tographer

Carthage

- Fox, William M., Sy. '11 Pharmacist, Wilson & Co. Jones, Emery H., Ham. '11 Merchant, Water St., Res. West St. Jones, Robert H., Ham. '03 Merchant, W. R. Jones & Son Simonds, Edwin H., Ham. '13 Student

Cato

Anderson, Albert A., N. Y. & Sw. '97 Clergyman, Pastor Victory & Westbury M. E. Church

Catskill

Goldin, Willis P., Wms. '05 Brick Manu-facturer, W. Main St., Res. 30 Liberty St.

Cattaraugus

Kitchin, •Bernard L., Sy. '14 Traveling Salesman

Cazenovia

Perkins, Judson O., Cg. '72 Cergyman (retired)

Center Moriches

Spedick, Charles E., Ham. '06 Lawyer Chadwicks

Emeny, Edward J., Ham. '17 Student

Chaffee

Oliver, Charles H., Cg. '99 Farmer

Champlain

Briggs, Myron D., Sy. '80 Physician Chappaqua

Haydock, Charles E., Co. '01 Banker, Treasurer

Charlotte

Place, Henry C., Hv. '14 Student Chatham

Darrow, James W., Br. '80 Editor & Special Writer Darrow, William W., U. '16 Art Student Gardenier, David, U. '18 Student Leggett, William J., Ru. '72 Clergyman

Digitized by Google

Wood, Frank H., Sy. '85 Chief Inspec-tions Division

Chaumont Mallery, Everett T., U. '02 Structural Steel

Chautaugua

Norton, Lewis M., Ch. '14 Community Motion Picture Bureau VanVechten, John S., U. '82 Physician

Chemung

Broadhead, Henry H., Mch. '07 Sec'y Treas., Shemung Spring Water Co. '07 Sec'y &

Cherry Valley

L'Homadieu, Leonard, Ro. '18 Student Pardee, Howard J., Le. '17 Student

Chichester

Schwarzwaelder, William O., N. Y. '74 Manufacturer

Chili Station

Case, Everett C., Ro. '13 Student

Cinnaminson

Lippincott, Benjamin, Ru. '84 Farmer City Island

Carey, Henry D., N. Y. '02 Actor

Clarence Sinclair, Donald, Ro. '63 Insurance

Clarkson

Edmunds, George E., Wms. '01 Teacher Claverack

Hageman, Herman, Ru. '79 Clergyman Cleveland

Babcock, Willis G., Cg. '82 Physician

Clifton

Kieran, Matthew F., N. Y. '10 Merchant, Res. 96 Townsend Ave.

Clifton Springs

Lord, Edward, Wma. '43 Clergyman Merritt, Edward L., Br. '11 Missionary Packwood, Ebenezer, Ro. '59 Clergyman Sage, Volney A., Ro. '63 Clergyman

Clinton

Clinton Dale, Nelson C., My. '03 Professor, Hamilton College Jones, John A., Ham. '17 Student Regin, Earl L., Ham. '12 Contractor Shepard, William P., Ham. '92 Professor, Hamilton College Squires, Paul C., Ham. '17 Student Squires, William H., Ham. '88 Professor, Hamilton College

Clyde Dennis, Frank G., Sy. '17 Student Hay, Edward R., Ro. '00 Farmer

Cohoes

Wheeler, Charles E., My. '00 Principal, Res. 15 Imperial Ave.

Cold Spring

Robinson, Theodore G., N. Y. & Co. '05 Manufacturer Tibbetts, Fred M., N. Y. '05 Manufac-turer, J. T. Robinson & Son

Cold Spring Harbor

Banker, Howard J., Sy. '92 Superin-tendent

Constantia

Wood, Glen A., Cg. '13 Medical Student

Cooperstown

McGown, 'Wilson E., Wms. '06 Hard-ware D. J. McGown

Copenhagen

Payne, Frederick J., Le.' '00 Scovil, Carlos N., Le. '01 Artist

Coram

Davis, Homer W., Ham. '16

Corinth

Bullis, William W., Jr. My. '19 Student Gates, Frederick A., Ham. '99 Clergyman

Hollister, Harold E., My. '17 Student Searles, James D., My. '19 Student, Res. 25 Maple St.

Corning

Carder, Cyril F., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 249 Pine St. McCormack, Francis H., Sy. '17 Student Wheeler, John C., Cn. '09 Lawyer, Res. 214 Wall St.

Cornwall-on-Hudson

Carey, George J. F., N. Y. '07 Civil Engineer Thompson, Ralph W., My. '03 Physician

Corona

Brundin, Yngve P., N. Y. '12 Real Estate, Res. 112-40th St. Mackey, John D. C., N. Y. '00 Civil Engineer, 51st St. & Haynes Ave. Richardson, Jeremiah D., Ru. '02 Civil Engineer, Res. 32 Vine St.

Cortland

Bentley, Burt L., Sy. '97 Professor of Music, 26 Court St., Res. 8 Pleasant St.

St. Boynton, Fitz W., Sy. '19 Student, Res. 37 Prospect St. Parsons, James T., Sy. '07 Physician, 84 N. Main St., Res. 45 Madison St. Scovel, Carl W., Ham. '88 Clergyman

Coxsacie

Clifton, Samuel T., Lf. '94 Clergyman

Croton-on-Hudson

Trine, Ralph W., Wis. '91 Author

Dansville

Brodt, Philip E., Co. '97 Res. 19 Seward SŁ

Deansboro

Miller, Barton D., Ham. '19 Student Peck, Charles M., Ham. '18 Student

De Kalb Junction

McLintock, Archibald, Co. '00 Mining Engineer, c/o St. Lawrence Pyrites Co.

Delhi

Harkness, Robert R., Cg. '14 Teacher Seeley, Frank H., My '63 Ciergyman

Delmar

Holmes, Thomas M., U. '05 Physician

Deposit

Axtell, Paul H., Cg. '16 Student Daniels, Kenneth S., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 200 Front St. Ludlow, Francis E., Ham. '18 Student Stiles, John M., Cg. '98 Apiarist

Dobbs Ferry

Longley, Francis F., Tec. '04 Consulting Engineer, Res. Hatch Terrace Rorebeck, Edwin F., Mar. '95 2d Vice-

President Walker, Joseph J., Sw. '92 Civil Engineer

Dolgeville

Leavitt, Clarence A., N. Y. '04 Lawyer, Stanwix Realty Co.

Douglaston Prindle, Carlyle C., Cal. '17 Student Van Steenburgh, James T., Wms. '14 Law

- Student
- Van Steenbergh, William H., Ru. '77 Lawyer

Dryden

Burlingame, Alanson D., U. '97

Dundee Otis, Charles R., A. '95 Physician, Main & Hollister Sts

Eagle Bridge

Brown, Marion L., Cg. '84 Clergyman & Farmer

Earlville

Baker. Robert B., Cg. '11 Farmer, R. F. D. 2 Williamson, Chyde L., Cg. '10 Merchant

East Branch

Leach, Henry C., Cg. '70 Clergyman

East Hampton

Talmadge, Daniel, Ru. '68 Broker (re-tired), The Little Farm, Apaquogue tired), 1 Highway

East Otto

Schultz, Andreas H., Sy. '17 Student

East Rockaway

Phipps, Charles B., Cg. '01 Chemist

Eldred

Allen, Ralph W., Sy. '98 Clergyman

.

Elma

Green, Everett E., A. '00 Manufacturer

Elmhurst

- Morrow, Watson B., Mi. '14 Manager Eastern Dept., Res. 18 Hunt St. Turner, Philip L., A. '12 Medical Student, Res. 146-10th St.

Elmira

- Elmira Hamilton, Hollister A., Ró. '92 Teacher, Woman's College Hoffman, Arthur L., Cn. '18 Student, Res. 603 Hoffman St. Hoffman, Harry N., Cn. '83 Mayor, Res. 603 Hoffman St. Hooker, DeWitt S., Sy. '87 Clergyman, 322 Baldwin St. Kelley, Bernard E., Cg. '11 Salesman, Res. 309 S. Main St. Putman Israel, Mar. '82 Optometrist, 126 E. Water St., Res. 112 Durland Ave.
- Ave. Smith, Leo B., Sy. '10 Funeral Director, 116 E. Church St., Res. 501 Grove St.
- Stimson, Harold B., O. S. '12 Wholesale Plumbing Supplies, 215 F. Church St., Res. 1234 W. First St. Van Horn, Ralph C., Cn. '18 Student, Res. 712 West Gray St.

Eltingville

McComb, Samuel D., N. Y. '99 Marine Insurance

Endicott

McNett, James S., To. '10 & Cn. '11 Physician, 118 Adams Ave.

Eureka

Smith, Walter E., Sw. '17 Student

Fairfield

Rice, Edward C., Cn. '93 Lawyer

Fairport

Bourne, Alvah W., Jr., Cg. '14 Res. 42 Penn St. Dudley, Raymond L., Ham. '08 Manu-facturer, Dudley & Co., Res. 20 Potters

P1.

Rees, John G., Cg. '11 Salesman Sturge, Ivan Z., Ro. '15 & Sy. '16 Student Watt, Alexander, Ro. '84 Merchant Wegner, Walter F., Ro. '18 Student

Far Rockaway

Gipson, Richard McC., Wms. '18 Student

Fayetteville

Lewis, Morgan H., Sy. '14 Engineer Porter, Henry A., Ham. '78 Clergyman Spencer, George T., Sy. '10 Clothing Manufacturer Tracy, Benjamin A., Sy. '17 Tracy, Harold B., Sy. '16 Student

Ferndale

Manion, Joseph F., U. '19 Student

Feura Bush

Hageman, Theodore A., Ru. '08 Clergy. man

Findley Lake

Finn, James J., Cg. & N. Y. '89 Physi cian



Fishkill-on-Hudson Challen, Paull J., Ru. '91 Supt.

Florida

Boyd, Franchot H., Ro. '92 Clerk Flushing Averill, Theodore B., A. '07 Res. 10

Averill, Theodore B., A. '07 Res., 10 Prospect Ave. Cooper, Stuart M., Sy. '14 Engineer, Res. 181 Bowne Ave. Egbert, George D., Co. '85 Clergyman, Cong. Church Henderickson, Hendrick A., Ru. '75 Clergyman (retired), 464 Amity St. Hover, Harvey R., U. '98 Real Estate & Insurance, Res. 81 Main St. Keck, Charles E., Ham. '97 Eastern Manager, Res. 30 E. 26th St. Kent, Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Architect, Chief Inspector, Res. 108 Jamaica Ave. Knauth, Theodor W., Hv. '07 Banker, Res. 12 Locuts St. McGuire, Walter P., Minn. '04 Editor Boy Scouts Publications, Res. Jasmine St. St

St. MacDougal, Albert E., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 221 Broadway Oatly, Harry B., Ro. '00 Draughtsman, Res 145 Wilson Ave. Roberts, Charles H., N. Y. '86 Builder, 10 Franklin Pl., Res. 93 Amity St. Simmons, Joseph P., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 18 S. 27th St.

Fonda

Abbott, Edward J., N. Y. '95 Physician, Broadway

Forest Hills

Barrett, Paul S., Co. '10 Physician, 100 Puritan Rd.

Puritan Rd.
Bates, Henry O., Ham. '99 Secretary, Res. 125 Livingston St.
Folensbee, Myron J., U. '14 & Ru. '16 Forest Hills, Taxpayers Asso., Res. 155 Continental Ave.
Keefer, Charles M., N. Y. '07 Superin-tendent, Res. 4 Roman Ave.
Swartz, Charles B., Lf. '11 Student, Res. 101 Gorm St.
Swartz, Phillip A., Lf. '10 Student Vol-unteer Movement, Res. 101 Gorm St.

Fort Edward

Viele, Jay B., My. '09 Grocer 245 Broadway, Res. 140 Broadway

Franklin

White, Samuel J., Cg. '15

Fredonia

Aldrich, Charles S., Nw. '93 Horticultur-ist, R. F. D. 16 Jewett, Franklin N., Ro. '81 Teacher King, George O., Br. '66 Clergyman

Freeport

Lamb, Roland M., Tu. '00 Real Estate, Res. Onslow Pl. Root, William L., Cg. '00 Res. Locust Ave

Wallace, Clyde C., Hv. '10 Res. 32 Wal-

Fulton

Emerick, Louis W., Cn. '91 Banker, First Nat'l Rk., Res. 321 Rochester St.

Fairgrieve, James R., U. '82 Teacher Rice, Arvin L., Sy. '07 Lawyer, Svgs. Bk Bldg., Res. 354 State St. Rice, George B., Sy. '17 Student, 184 S 34 S* Rice, George S. 3d St.

S. 3d St. Robertson, Charles S., Sy. '89 Clergyman, Res. 33 S. 3d St. White, Martin L., '01 Electrical Engi-neer, The Aluminum Specialty Co. Wilcox, Lucius D., A. '99 Teacher

Gainesville

Skiff, George E., Ro. '15

Garden City

Carver, John L., Sw. '93 School Principal, Res. 43 Kensington Rd.

Geneseo

Adams, Walter B., Wms. '13 Bonds Dodge, Frederick G., Ro. '19 Student, Res. 14 Oak St.

Geneva

Lytle, Claude C, Cg. '99 Physician, 431 S. Main St. Merrell, Alden J., Ro. '88 Teacher Weller, William W., Lf. '85 Clergyman

Gilbertsville

Cunliffe, Stephen, Cg. '09 Clergyman

Glens Falls

Agan, Karl E., U. '15 Teacher, Glens Falls Academy, Res. 20 Chester St. Grover, Harlan H., U. '10 Electrical En-

gineer Hess, Herbert W., Cg. '02 Teacher, 23

Fulton St. mes, David E., Cg. '18 Student, Res. Jones, David E., Cg. '18 Student, Kes. 135 Bay St. Parry, Edward H., Wms. '19 Student, Res. 88 Warren St. Raley, George S., A. '92 Lawyer, 4 Pearl St. Shafer, William B., Jr., Cn. '98 Steel Construction Res. 16 Hamilton Rd.

Gloversville

Burr, John W., U '91 Lawyer, 23 E.

Burr, John W., U '91 Lawyer, 23 E. State St.
Cole, Kenneth F., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 108 Prospect St.
Garnsey, William S., Cg. '78 Physician, 93 N. Main St.
McDonald, William A., U. '91 Lawyer, Masonic Bldg., Res. 43 Kingston Ave.
Merrill, Cyrus H., Cg. '73 Clergyman, Res. 52 Union St.
Mills, William C., U. '85 Judge, 37 Kingsboro Ave.
Orr, Alexander, U. '92 Manager, Gloversville Water Works, Res. 63 Fox St.
Whipple, Frank, U. '92 Engineer, City Engineer's Office

Goshen

Wallace, Aaron Van D., Jr., Cn. '20 Stu-dent, Res. 6 Goldern Hill Ave. Wilcox, William W., Sy. '81 Teacher (re-tired), 45 South St.

Gouverneur

McAllaster, Archie F., Wms. '87 Lawyer, Main St., Res. 92 Clinton. St. Ramsay, Alfred C., Cg. '14 Teacher, Gou-verneur High School

Gowanda

Lincoln, Ivory M., Sy. '09 Contractor, Shipman & Lincoln Waldron, Harold R., Sy. '12 Electrical Engineer, Gowanda Light & Power Corp.

Grand Gorge

More, Brewster B., Cg. '10 Teacher

Granville

Barnard, Walter M., My. '01 Grocer, Mem. Barnard Bros. Barnard, William T., My. '00 Grocer, Mem. Barnard Bros.

Whitney, Marcus D., My. '97 Farmer

Great Kills

Vaules, George T., Ru. '98 Teacher, Res. 4052 Amboy Rd.

Great Neck

'19 Student Barstow, Frederic D., Co. '19 Student Barstow, William S., Co. '87 Electrical Barstow,

Engineer Parsons, Alfred H., Sy. '01 Physician White, Leonard D., Co. '87 Stock Broker

Great Neck Station

Harrington, Judson A., Wms. '04 Real Estate & Insurance

Greene

Benedict, Wayne G., Cg. '06 Principal, High School Van Valkenburgh, Edward A., A. '15

Grad. Student

Greenville

Van Dyck, David B., Ru. '14 Student

Greenwich

Dodge, Roland E Tollylands Farm Roland E., Cy. '10 Manager,

Groton

Whitman, Clifton B., Ham. '17 Student Groveland

Roosa, Charles T., Ham. '06 Clergyman

Hadley

Staats, Raymond B., Jr., Ru. '06

Hall

Transue, Seward N., Sy. '86 Farmer Hamilton

Berry, George R., Cy. '85 College Pro-fessor, Colgate Univ. Brigham, Albert P., Cg. '79 Professor, Colgate Univ.

- Edwards, James H., Cn. '88 Engineer French, Ferdinand C., Br. '85 Professor,
- French, Ferdinand C., Br. 65 Frotessor, Colgate Univ. Gibson, Theodore W., Cg. '15 Teacher & Graduate Student, Colgate Univ. Hughes, Albert W., Cg. '11 Teacher Hughes, Asa M., Cg. '06 Teacher, Res. Box 697

- BOX 097 Ingraham, Robert G., Cg. '13 Professor, Colgate Univ. Jones, Frederick M., Cg. '09 Professor, Colgate Univ.
- Langworthy, Orthello R., Cg. '18 Student

- Langworthy, Orthello S., Cg. '89 Physiciān
- cian Langworthy, William F., Cg. '87 Teacher, Colgate Univ. McGregory, Joseph F., A. '80 Professor, Colgate Univ. Maynard, William H., Ham. '54 Clergy-man & Professor, Colgate Univ. Moore, Albert W., Cg. '17 Student Taylor, James M., Cg. '67 Professor, Colgate Univ. Woodman, George M., Cg. '19 Student

Hammond

Ferguson Daniel A., Ham. '71 Clergyman Ferguson, Leonard C., Ham. '19 Student

Hammondsport

Bauder, Charles C. W., Le. '96 Wine Business

Hampton

Southworth, Thaddeus D., Sy. '84 Banker & Publisher

Hancock

Randall, Harold L., Cg. '18 Student

Harriman

Brower, Farrand D., Co. '01 Lawyer Brower, Ward, Co. '96 Lawyer

Harrison

Shedd. nedd, Ephraim C., Mar. '93 Teacher, Heathcote Hall

Hartsdale

Ferris, Clarence C., Co. '92 Lawyer Root, Louis D., Cn. '08 Manufactur-Root,

ing Williams, Arthur D., Co. '94 Cut Stone, Res. Greenacres

Hartwick Elting, James S., A. '09 Farmer, R. D. 2

Hastings-on-Hudson Brown, Hugh R., Ru. '18 Student, Res. Warburton Ave. Duffy, Frank J., N. Y. '08 Ass't De-partmental Head Kintzing, Lester, Pa. '00 Architect McAdam, John V., Minn. & Cn. '00 President Thompson Elias W. Ru. '80 Clergyman

Thompson, Elias W., Ru. '89 Clergyman & President Zinsser, John S., Hv. '15 Student

Haverstraw Purdy, Charles R., Sy. '04 Assistant Pay-master, Res. 48 First St.

Hempstead

Howard, Guy C., Tu. & Bd. '98 Publisher, c/o J. H. Cochrane, Moore Ave. Phipps, Howard M., Cg. '07 Physician

Herkimer

- Brinckerhoff, James H., Ru. '05 Clergy-man, 2 Park Pl. Huyck, Ralph P., A. '04 Physician, 107 Court St. Massee, John E., Ham. '73 Business, N. Main St., Res. 457 Main St.

Highbridge Carruth, Paul H., N. Y. '14 1401 Jessup Ave.

•

Digitized by Google

High Falls

Church, Franklin O., Ru. '14 Mechanical Engineer

Hilton

Newcomb, Douglas A., Ro. '18 Student Newcomb, McDonald G., Ro. '11 Banker

Hinckley

Richardson, Wilbur P., Cn. '14 Chemist, Hinckley Fibre Co.

Hobart

Dales, Miles C., Lf. '07 Banking, Nat'l Bank of Hobart

Hogansburg

Alfred A., My. '71 & Cn. '72 Fulton, Merchant

Holland Patent

Fear, Raymond D., Ham. '13 Student Rushmore, John W., Jr., Ham. '16 Prin-cipal, Holland Patent High School

Holley

Chamberlayne, DeForest O., Sy. '83 Clergyman (retired) Munger, Lewis E., Ro. '08 Manufac-

turer

Padelford, Donald C., Ro. '19 Student, Res. 49 Albion Ave.

Hollis Court

Brush, Edward H., Co. '87 Editor & Magazine Contributor

Homer

Hyatt, Edward W., Ham. '89 Lawyer, 29 S. Main St., Res. 9 Clinton St.

Hoosic Falls

Buffington, Floyd J., Ro. '14 Teacher, 94 Classic St. Heaton, Willis E., Cg. '83 Lawyer Marvin, William M., Wms. '86 Principal, High School, Res. Parsons Ave. Pike, Harry E., Cy. '02 Lawyer

. Hornell

Johnson, Harry M., U. '14 Merchant, 151 Seneca St. Mitchell, George W., Sy. '06 Physician, Res. 20 Church St. Mitchell, William F., Sy. '14 Medical Scudar F., Sy. '14 Medical

- Student

Redman, Gladstone E. Sy. '17 Student

Horsehead

Weller, Theodore C., Cg. '09 Theatrical

Howells

Severance, Claude M., My. '83 Clergyman

Hudson

Holsapple, Frank B., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 601 Warren St., Res. 549 Union St. Rockfeiler, Claudius, Ru. '73 Lawyer, 403 Warren St., Res. 604 Gifford Pl.

Hudson Falls

Nay, Geor, Main St. George N., Tu. '05 Lawyer, 188

Huntington

- Burne, John C., Pa. '19 Student Corwin, Hilary F., Co. '10 Lawyer Edds, Mac V., A. '12 Director of Playground
- ground Harby, Marx E., N. Y. '91 Lawyer Higbie, William H., Ro. '06 Teacher Trainer, Camillus R., Co. '15 Editor, Suffolk Bulletin

Ilion

- King, Rufus E., Sy. '85 Editor, 33 Union St., Res. 46 Benedict Ave. Vreeland, Wallace N., Sy. '16 Salesman,
- 46 Benedict Ave. Wingert, Frank J., Ill. '10 Mechanical Engineer, c/o Library Bureau

Interlaken

VanArsdale, Elias B., Ru. '90 Clergyman VanArsdale, John R., Ru. '19 Student

Irondequoit

Brickner, Isaac M., Ro. '81 Lawyer Herrick, John K., Cn. '17 Farming, c/o Geo. Dishy

Irvington

- Barr, Edwin J, N. Y. '08 Salesman, Lord & Burnham Co. Elder, Andrew, Jr., N. Y. '08 Horticul-tural Bldg.

Ithaca

- Andrews, George L., Cg. '17 Student, Cornell Univ. Bahret, Henry G., U. '17 Student, Cor-nell Univ.
- Bennett, Charles E., Br. '78 Professor, Cornell Univ. Bennett, Harold S., Cn. '12 Graduate Student, Cornell Univ., Res. 1 Grove Pl.
- Betz, Herman, Ro. '12 Instructor, Cornell Univ.
- Boesche, Albert W., Ham. '97 Professor, Cornell Univ., Res. Forest Home Drive Bromley, John H., Cn. '08 Ass't Ia-structor, Cornell Univ., Res. 6 Osborne Blk.
- Buckman, Harry O., I. S. '06 Ass't Pro-fessor, Cornell Univ., Res. 519 E. State St.

- fessor, Cornell Univ., Res. 519 E. State St. Church, Irving P., Cn. '73 Professor, Cornell Univ., Res. 9 South Ave. Comstock, John H., Cn. '74 Professor, Cornell Univ., Res. 123 Robert's Pl. Curtis, Charles E., Cn. '85 Supt. Bldgs. & Grounds, Cornell Univ., Res. 111 Quarry St. Evans, Arthur L., Ham. '10 Lawyer, 311 Elmwood Ave. Gage, Simon H., Cn. '77 Professor, Res. 4 South Ave. Griffis, William E., Ru. '69 Clergyman, Author & Lecturer, 504 E. Buffalo St. Howell, Sidney P., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 201 Prospect St. Hull, Charles H., Cn. '86 Cornell Univ., Res. 413 E. Buffalo St. Lamoureux, Andrew J., Cn. '74 Librarian, Cornell Univ., Res. Forest Home Miller, Friend H., Ham. '95 Lawyer, Aurora St. Newman, Charles H., Cn. '13 Student, 12 Svgs. Bk. Bldg, Res. Cayuga Hgts. Newman, Jared T., Cn. '75 Lawyer, Res. Cayuga Hgts.

Nichols, Edward L., Cn. '75 Professor, Cornell Univ., Res. 5 South Ave. Nightingale, Donald J., N. Y. & Cn. '18 Student, Cornell Univ. Preston, Ross M., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 302 Stewart Ave. Riley, William A., D. P. '97 Professor, Cornell Univ., Res. 205 Fairmount Ave. Robinson, Raymond McL., Ro. '10 Teacher, Cornell Univ., R. D. 2 Rodgers, Ralph C., Cn. '05 Instructor, Cornell Univ., Res. 406 N. Cayuga St. Schutt, Warren E., Cn. '05 Novelist.

Warren E., Cn. '05 Novelist,

Schutt.

Schutt, Warren E., Cn. '05 Novelist, Maplecroft
Snyder, Herbert, Cn. '16 Master, Res. 214 University Ave.
Tanner, John H., Cn. '91 Cornell Univ., Res. 103 Parkway, Cayuga Hgts.
Tuck, Charles H., Cn. '06 Professor, Cornell Univ.
Wheeler, Bradley L., Sy. '15 Student of Agriculture, 518 Stewart Ave.
Works, George A., Wis. '04 Teacher, Cornell Univ., Res. 501 Dryden Rd.

Jamaica

Jamaca Blue, Arthur A., Cn. '15 Res. 59 Bram-ford St. Brush, Edward H., Co. '87 Editor & Magazine Contributor, 8 Herriman Ave. Denton, James M., N. Y. '70 Clergyman, Res. 33 Puntin St. Griffith, William M., Ham. '80 Invest-ments, 357 Fulton St., Res. Clinton Pk

Pk. Heller, Archibald C., Cg. '07 Advertising, Res. 8 Lake St. Johanknecht, Richard, 1.f. '09 C'vil Engi-neer, 131 Grove St. King, Edward P., N. Y. '04 Surveyor, Res. 35 Ackroyd Ave. Thompson, Kirk W., Cg. '90 Teacher, Jamaica High School Wyckoff, William F., Ru. '77 Lawyer, Res. 90 Herriman Ave.

Jamestown

Jamestown Burchard, Seneca B., Jr., Cg. '17 Student, Res. 543 Lake View Ave. Cadwell, Marion S., Wms. '17 Student, Res. 212 Lakeview Ave. Cheney, Merle B., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 318 Prendergast Ave. Clarke, Sidney, Cg. '82 Banker (retired), 1243 Pendergast Ave. Fletcher, Milton J., Sy. '88 Principal, High School, Res. 509 E. 5th St. Hall, Levant M., Wms. '09 Publishing, 12 W. 2d St., Res. 305 Lafayet St. Ross, Arthur P., Ro. '00 Traveling Repre-sentative, Jamestown Worsted Mills, Res. 404 W. 5th St. Snell, Herbert L. W., Hv. '95 Clergyman, Rector, St. Luke's Church

Jefferson Valley

Mackintosh, James H., Co. '12 Real Estate

Jericho

Underhill, Daniel, Sw. '94 Lawyer

Johnsburg

Lawrence, Lewis L., My. '72 Clergyman

Iohnstown

Beekman, Peter S., Ru. '84 Cergyman, . Irving St.

Hersey, William A., Ham. '94 Ass't Cashier, The Johnstown Bk., Res. 308 S. Melcher St. Mitchell, Arthur B., Ham. '95 Manufac-turer, 33 W. Main St. Moore, Webster C., Li. '13 Salesman, Ireland Bros., State St., Res. 309 S. Williams St.

Williams St.

Jordan

Beardslee, Samuel F., Sy. '83 Clergyman Keeseville

Titus, Homer F., Sy. '98 Clergyman

Kendall

Burt, Charles W., Ro. '15 Teacher

Kenmere

Beck, William M., U. '12 Electrical Engineer

Kenwood

Holmes, John E., A. '12 Silverware Life, William E., D. P. '95 Factory Supt., Oneida Community Ltd. Noyes, Pierrepont B., Cg. '92 President

Kinderhook

Slocum, William E., My. '04 Methodist Clergyman

Kingston

Bunten, Walter E., A. '88 Traveling Sales-man, 106 Hone St. Day, John E., Cg. '09 Ass't Dist. Traffic Chief, N. Y. Telephone Co., Res. 137

Chief, N. Y. Telephone Co., Res. 137 Bruyn Ave. DeWitt, Henry R., Ru. '98 Lawyer, 240 Fair St., Res. 22 Lafayette Ave. Eltinge, Richard L., Ru. '97 Physician, 72 Maiden Lane Fowler, Joseph M., Ru. & Cn. '95 Lawyer, 293 Wall St., Res. 105 St. James St. Herrick, John K., Cn. '17 Farming, Res. 235 Lucas Ave. Rifenbary, Chester B., Sy. '17 Student, Res. 261 Smith Ave. Snyder, Frederick, N. Y. '05 Physician, 44 Clinton Ave.

Kitchawaw

Forman, Horace B., Jr., Sw. '89 Con-sulting Engineer

Knowlesville

Brown, Homer C., N. Y. '10 Farmer & Dairyman, Res. R. F. D. 2

Lake Placid Club

Bacon, Edward L., Lf. '12 Teacher, Lake Placid School Wells, Philip B., Hv. '98 Teacher, Lake Placid School

Lansingburg

Chapman, William L., Wms. '10 Advertis-ing, 793 3d Ave.

Larchmont

Cooney, Edwin W., N. Y. '11 Lawyer Cromwell, William A., Co. '14 Architect Gillette, Leon N., Minn. '98 & Pa. '99

Architect Riley, Lester H., Co. '92 Theatrical White, Harry M., Man. '77 Jeweler



White, Milton C., Co. '13 & Le. '15 Business

Larchmont Manor

McGreachin, Donald C., N. Y. '16 Clerk

LaSalle

Cannon, William A., Pa. '16

Leeds

VanVranken, Francis V., U. '58 Clergyman

Le Roy

Artman, Charles E., Sy. '10 Y. M. C. A.

Artman, Charles E., Sy. 10 1. m. C. A. Secretary
Byrant, Louis M., U. '07 Ass't Postmaster, Res. 6 Craigie St. Davis, George H., Ro. '99 Physician Huyck, William F., U. '87 Lawyer Nellis, Wesley R., U. '99 Merchant Skinner, Merton R., U. '95 Physician, Church St.
Skinner, Scott W., Jr., U. '95 Lawyer, 5 Main St., Res. 8 Church St.

Lestershire

Clinton, Austin W., Cn. '72 Manufac-turer, Lestershire Lumber Box Co.

Lewiston Bedenkapp, Glen R., Ham. '12

٨

Liberty Ellison, Daniel J., Cg. & Ro. '81 Clergyman

Lima

Lima Beadle, Walter J., Tec. '17 Student Bodurtha, Robert E., Bd. '15 Teacher, Genessee Wesleyan Seminary Cummings, Raymond H., Ro. '18 Clerk Salmon, Edward D., Ro. '17 Student Shepard, Earl D., Sy. '92 President, Genesee Wesleyan Seminary Swartout, Paul F., Ro. '18 Student

Linwood Stewart, William W., U. '95 Farmer & Stock Grower

Little Falls Collins, Orlyn M., U. '18 Utica Gas & Elec. Co., Res. 322 S. William St. Cooper, Henry C., Ro. '85 Clergyman Prindle, John G., Wms. '13 Teacher, High School

School Stebbins, Frederik G., U. '18 Res. 14 Gansevoort St. Walrath, Harlan L., Wms. '03 U. '18 Student,

Little Neck

Cornell, Arthur R., N. Y. '15 Clinton Ave.

Little Valley Felt, Jesse B., My. '83 Clergyman

Livonia Kiehle, Amos A., Ham. '71 Clergyman

Lockport

- Belknap, Emmet, Mar. '80 Public School Supt., 247 East Ave. Cochran, Joseph M., Cy. & Ro. '96 Sales-
- man Palmer, Amos D., Ro. & Co. '05 Salesman

Lodi Meeker, Edward J., Ru. '96

Logan

Kenagy, Harry H., Neb. '04 Teacher

Long Island City

- Cooper, Stuart M., Sy. '14 Engineer, 444 Jackson Ave. Haring, James Y., O. S. '07 Syracuse Power & Lighting Co., Res. 344 Jack-
- Fower & Lignting Co., Res. 577 Jack-son Ave. King, Edward P., N. Y. '04 Surveyor, City Hall Munroe, Harry K., N. Y. '87 Teacher, Head of English Dept., Bryant H. S., Res. 54 Woolsey St.

Long Lake

Mulholland, William S., Sy. '98 Clergy-man (M. E.)

Lowville

Earnshaw, Wilton A., Le. '05

Lyndonville

Fairman, Charles E., Ro. '74 Physician Smith, Paul J., Ro. '16 Student

Lyon Mountain

Evans, Daniel K., Le. '13 Engineer, Chateaugay Ore & Iron Co., Res. Hotel Chateaugay

Lyons

- Ennis, Charles T., Wms. '93 Lawyer Nusbickel, Thomas R., Wms. '13 Produce, F. Nusbickel & Son Ostrander, Alexander J., Ham. '96 Musi-
- cian
- Ostrander, Luther A., Ham. '65 Clergyman
- Ostrander, Robert P., Ham. '99 Printer Rodenbach, Lorenz D., Ro. '96 Merchant

Macedon

macedon Bennett, Fred L., Ro. '05 Manufacturer Wilcoxen, Wilfred M., Ro. '99 Teacher Wilson, Lewis M., Ro. '06 Lawyer Malone Davis, Harold M., My. '17 Student Northup, Robert M., Cg. '08 Supt. of Schools, Franklin Academy, Res. 13 Morton St. Tattershall, Edward R., Le. '05 Acting Supervisor, N. Y. Central R. R., Res. 151 Elm St.

Mamaroneck

Baxter, Charles M., Jr., N. Y. '07 Lawyer, Cortland Ave. McLintock, Frederick S., Co. '03 Ad-vertising, Res. 9 Travers Ave. Shafer, Elwood W., Sy. '03 Principal, High School, Res. 135 Palmer Ave. Tierney, Myles J., Co. '99 Physician

Manhasset

Hoag, Percival L., Lf. '93 Civil Engineer

Manlius

Caldwell, Theodore B., Cg. '84 Clergy-

man Gere, William P., Sy. '05 Telephone Engineer & Inspector

Mariner's Harbor

Walrath, George, U. '03 Physician

Masonville

Brown, Judson C., Cg. '78 Farmer Matteson, Lewis E., Hv. '08 Accountant

Maspeth

- Dow, Horace D., Cy. '87 Physician, 25 Grand St. Merrill, Whitney, Cn. '03 Engineer, Wil-liam St.

Massena

Riley, Charles E., Cg. '14 Science Teacher, Massena High School

Mateawan

Alderman, Karl E., Ro. '10 Clerk, State Prison

Meadowbrook

Maxwell, Kenneth A., Lf. '16 Student

Mechanicsville

Hammersley, William H., My. '04 Clergy-man, 7 North Main St. Humphrey, Josiah, My. '82 Farmer McCormack, John W., N. Y. '12 Civil Engineer, Res. 410 Grand St. McGinity, Edward C., My. '08 Lawyer

Medina

Fassett, H. L., Cg. '98 Druggist & Secretary, Chamber of Commerce Poler, Donald S., Sy. '19 Student, Res. 744 Park Ave. Ryan, John J., Ro '83 Lawyer

Medway

Rockwell, William D., Sy. '82 Clergyman

Menands

Menand, Howard, U. '13 Florist

Mexico

Skinner, Avery W., Sy. '92 State Inspec-tor of Schools

Middleburgh

Collier, George Z., Ru. '83 Clergyman

Middletown

Hunter, Forest P., Cg. '01 Clergyman, 44 Washington St. Shepard, Robert L., Lf. '00 Salesman Wilson, Thomas A., Sy. '19 Student, Res.

- 3 Houston Ave. Wilson, William A., Sy. '86 Principal, High School, Res. 3 Houston Ave.

Middleville

Brown, Edgar D., Sy. '11 Clergyman (M. E.)

Millerton

Decker, Delbert H., Cn. '84 Expert in Patent Litigation

Monroe

- Smith, Elwood C., Co. '04 Lawyer & Special Surrogate Smith, Irving D., Jr., Co. '13 Electrical
- Engineer

.

Montour Falls

Elmore, Thaddeus P., Le. '94 Engineer

Moravia

Jones, Plato T., Ham. '85 Clergyman Moriah

Walker, Edgar L., My. '72 Physician

Morrisville

Parker, Philo W., Cg. '12

Mt. Kisco

Farrar, George E., D. P. '99 Clergyman Merriam, George E., A. '96 Clergyman Merriam, Joseph E., A. '96 Lawyer, Real Estate & Insurance Slosson, Harrison T., Co. '89 Lawyer, Res. 93 W Main St. Slosson, Theodore C., Wms. '17 Student Sprague, Theodore M., Cg. '11 Farmer

Mt. Vernon

- Belden, Frank O., Cg. '93 Clergyman, 50 E. 2d St. Bowen, Robert H., Cy. '14 Student, Res. 330 Summit Ave. Brinkerhoff, Herbert C., Co. '03 Lawyer, Res. 119 S. 3d Ave. Coffey, William S., N. Y. '06 Lawyer, First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Witten-burg Ave.

- burg Ave
- Doremus, Morten B., Co. '10 Res. 10 W. 4th S

- 4th St.
 Edds, Mac V., A. '12 Director of Play-ground, Res. 33 S. 12th Ave.
 Ferns, Robert M., N. Y. '09 Advertising, Res 346 Union Ave.
 Gramley, Bruce S., Pa. St. '08 Purchas-ing Agent
 Hazzard, Charles, Nw. '95 Physician Os-teopathy, Res. 40 N. Fulton Ave.
 Holmes, William H., Cy. '97 Supt of Instruction, 60 S. 3d Ave., Res. 201 Claremont Ave., Howe, Gordon M., A. '06 Baking, 153 S. 4th Ave., Res. '126 N. Columbus Ave. Ave.

- Ave. Keigwin, Henry W., Br. '79 Teacher, 24 N. 9th Ave. I.earned, William S., Br. '97 Teacher, Res. 471 Gramatan Ave. Poole, Franklin O., Hv. '95 Librarian, 203 Claremont Ave. Ricker, Shipley W., Bd. '08 Res. 471-S. 5th Ave.

- 203 Claremont Ave.
 Ricker, Shipley W., Bd. '08 Res. 471-S. 5th Ave.
 Seymour, Charles R., W. R. '70 Clergyman, 30 McClellan Ave.
 Tibbetts, Fred M., N. Y. '05 Manufacturer, Res. 216 Lorraine Ave.
 Twidy, Charles F., N. Y. '03 Civil Engineer, 425 Homestead Ave.
 Webster, Oliver C., N. Y. '92 U. S. Customs Appraiser, Res. 11 Adams St.
 Wilder, Stuart, Sw. '94 V. P. & Gen'l Mgr., Peekskill Lighting & R. R. Co.

Nanuet

Westcott, Henry R., Jr., Cg. '00 Clergyman

Napanoch Sciple, Charles M., Lf. '97 Clergyman

Naples

Long, James P., Hv. '11 Farmer



Newark

Bullis, Earl J., Ro. '10 Surveyor DuBois, John E., Ro. '01 Editor Jessup, John A., Ro. '15 Teacher, High School, Res. 924 Coltor Ave. Marble, George B., Ro. '03 Teacher

Newark Valley

Smith, Paul, Ro. '14 Farmer

New Brighton

- New Brighton Adams, John Q., Nw. '89 Secretary of Art Commission, Res. 48-2d Ave. Anderberg, Edward, N. Y. '04 Civil En-gineer, Res. 334 2d St. Aylsworth, Joseph W., Tec. '03 Engineer, Res. 141 St. Mark's Pl. Bardwell, Harold F., A. '10 Automobile Engineer, Res. 131 St. Mark's Pl. Chapin, Henry F., Co. '07 Lawyer, Res. 65 Fairview Ave. Chapin, James P., Co. '16 Student, Res. 65 Fairview Ave. Conklin, Edgar S., Ru. '95 Chemist, Corn Exchange Bk. Pileming, Maybury W., N. Y. '72 Editor & Writer Patterson, Thomas F., Hv. '92 Banker, Res. 114 Stuyvesant Pl. Shipley, James H., N. Y. '96 Teacher, Curtis High School Newburgh

Newburgh

- Cathcart, Oswald J., Pa. '04 Promoter Cathcart, Robert H., Jr., Pa. '07 Florist & Seedsman, 91 Water St., Res. 458
- Cathcart, Robert H., Jr., Pa. '07 Florist & Seedsman, 91 Water St., Res. 458 Liberty St.
 Estabrook, Harry E., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. R. F. D.
 Farley, Edson S., Cg. '06 Clergyman, Moulton Memorial Baptist Church, Res. 193 Grand St.
 Gage, Snyder, U. '99 Teacher, 13¼ Over-look Pl.
 Hyndman, Edward, Pa. '06 Grocer, 96 Broadway

- Broadway Jordan, Henry C., Wms. '11 Dairy, Hudson Valley Dairy Co., Res. Grand
- Ave. Purdy, Marinus S., Ru. '00 Clergyman, Res. 80 3d St. Reed, Richard S., My. '05 236 Liberty

- St. Smith, Elwood C., Co. '04 Lawyer & Special Surrogate, 58 2d St. Stockwell, Frederick E., Br. '90 Clergy-man, First Presbyterian Church, Res. 84 Grand St. White, Raymond C., Ham. '04 Clergyman, Res. 160 Grand St.

New Dorp

Vaules, George T., Ru. '98 Teacher, P. S.

New Hamburgh

Wight, Joseph K., Wms. '43 Clergyman

New Hartford

- Cowee, George A., Tec. '11 Mgr. Bureau of Safety, Res. 1822 Sunset Ave. Hartzell, Clinton H., A. '06 District Traffic Chief, Res. 6 Huntington Pl. Hopkins, Henry D., Ham. '87 Teacher

New Rochelle

Bovie, Verne M., Mar. '98 Lawyer, Res. Lake Ave.

- Bricka, George W., Hv. '07 Publisher & Advertising, Res. 43 Davis Ave. Broomell, John P., Sw. '99 Lawyer, Res. 5 Chester Pl. Davis, Paul H., Ch. '11 Mgr. Bond Dept., Res. 119 Meadow Lane Disbrow, Clarkson A., N. Y. '99 Civil Engineer, Res. North Ave. Ferguson, William A., Ham. '04 Lawyer Dresser, Gardiner S., Cn. '00 Stockbroker Raymond, William A., Co. '96 Architect, Res. 307 Webster Ave. Wagener, William A., Co. '05 Lawyer, Res. Circuit Rd. Wilder, Stuart, Sw. '94 Vice-President & General Mgr., Res. Paine Ave. Wright, Charles C., N. Y. '86 Bank Clerk (retired), 251 Pelham Rd.

New Russia

McChesney, John, A. '08 Clergyman

- New York Aballi, George J., Le. '10 Hudson & Vestry Sts., Res. 421 W. 117th St. Abbey, Edward N., Ham. '05 & Co. '08 Lawyer, 27 Cedar St., Res. 18 Gra-meror 45 Co. '08
- Vestry Sts., Res. Terminal Vestry Sts., Res. Terminal Vestry Sts., Res. Terminal Vestry St., Edward N., Ham. '05 & Co. ULawyer, 27 Cedar St., Res. 18 Gramercy Pk.
 Abbott, Allan, Hv. '96 Ass't Professor, Teachers' College, Columbia Univ., Res. 537 W. 121st St.
 Abele, Richard P., Sw. & A. '11 Law Student, Columbia Univ., 610 W. 115th St.
 Abt, David M. P., Ru. '17 Student, Res. 219 Audubon Ave. Acherson, Arthur M., Cn. '14 Bonds, 56 William St.
 Acherson, Arthur M., Cn. '14 Bonds, 56 William St.
 Ackert, Winfred R., Ru. '92 Clergyman, 416 W. 54th St.
 Adair, Frank E., Mar. '10 Surgery, 8 E. 16th St.
 E. 16th St.
 Your O., Nw. '89 Secretary of Terminal St.

- E. 16th St. Adams, John Q., Nw. '89 Secretary of Art Commission & College Professor, Room 21, City Hall, Res. 48-2d Ave., New Brighton Adams, Robert F., Co. '91 Manufacturer, 31 E. 32d St., Res. 3 East 76th St. Addy, Arthur R., Mar. '92 Physician, 300 W. 143d St., Res. 808 Lenox Rd., Brooklyn Adrian Anthony F. N. Y. '13 606 W.

- Adrian, Anthony F., N. Y. '13 606 W. 113th St. Ahlheim, Harry J., Ham. '12 Lawyer, Kennedy, Mitchell & Co., Inc., 35 Wall
- St.
- Aldrich, Charles E., Jr., Hv. '02 Shoe Manufacturer, Box 44, Sta. A., Res.
- 95 Clark St. Alexander, Allan K., Co. '93 Manufac-turer, 2 Rector St., Res. 118 W. 78th St.

- turer, 2 Rector St., Res. 118 W. 78th St. Allen, Adolos, N. Y. '78 Clergyman, 507 West St., Res. 3 W. 8th St. Allen, Charles J., Lf. '89 Clergyman, 362 Ocean Parkway Allen, Charles V., Tec. '93 165 Broadway Allen, Hampton R., Hv. '10 Advertising, 200-5th Ave. Allen, John C., Cg. '74 Clergyman, 680 Macon St., Brooklyn Allen, John T., N. Y. '02 Teacher, Man-ual Training School, Brooklyn, Res. 481-6th Ave., Brooklyn Allen, Joseph, Hv. '92 Ass't Professor, College of the City of N. Y. Allen, Theodore H., Co. '03 Physician, 3905 Broadway Allen, William F., Co. '03 Lawyer, 37 Wall St., Res. 260 Convent Ave.

Allyn, Anderson, U. '11 Electrical Engineer, New York Telephone Co., Res. 81 New York Ave., Brooklyn
Ambrose, 'Frederick C., N. Y. '12 & A. '13 Clerk, 26 Broad St.
Ames, Charles B., Wms. '85 Publisher, 119 W. 40th St.
Amderson, Ralph C., A. '04 Traveling Salesman, H. B. Clafin Corp.
Anderberg, Edward, N. Y. '16 Civil Engineer, '00 West St.
Anderson, Edgar M., Lf. '15 Civil Engineer, With Westinghouse, Church, Kerr & Co., 37 Wall St.
Anderson, George E., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 373 Madison St., Brooklyn
Andrew. Harold S., N. Y. '87 Civil Engineer, Poduce Exchange, Res. 1287 Madison Ave.
Andrews, Benjamin R. Cn. '01 Teacher, Teachers' College, Columbia Univ.
Antell, Henrick, Cn. '13 Student, Res. 511 8th Ave., Brooklyn
Antell, Tristan, Cn. '13 Stock Brokerage, Z5 Broad St., Res. 511 8th Ave., Brooklyn

age, 25 Broad SL, Res. 511 8th Ave., Brooklyn Arensberg, Walter C., Hv. '00 Literary Work, 33 W. 67th St. Aten, Courtenay N., Co. '17 Westinghouse, Church, Kerr & Co., 37 Wall St., Res. 71 Gates Ave., Brooklyn Averill, Theodore B., A. '07 10 Prospect Ave, Flushing Avesenb W. Tec. '03 Engineer.

Aylsworth, Joseph W., Tec. '03 Engineer, 37 Wall St.

Bacon, Charles B., Cg. '95 Medical Su-perintendent, N. Y. C. Hospital, Blackwells Island

wells Island Bailey, William B., A. & Co. '11 Law Student, 46 Cedar St., Res. 260 Han-cock St., Brooklyn Bainbridge, William S., Co. '93 Physi-cian, 34 Gramercy Pk. Baker, Charles A., Co. '99 Lawyer, 52 Broodwar

Broadway

Broadway Baker, Charles D., Cn. '74 Lawyer, Res. 210 W. 133d St. Baker, Robert C., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 135 Broadway Baker, George A., Co. '92 Lawyer, 258 Broadway, Res. 475 W. 158th St. Balch, Francis Du P., Tec. '93 Fire In-surance, 80 William St. Balderson, John N., Sy. '08 Physician, 458 Chauncey St., Brooklyn, Res. 309 Decatur St.

Decatur St. Baldwin, Louis C., Cg. '14 Medical Stu-dent, Columbia Univ, Medical School, St.

Baldwin, Louis dent, Columbia Univ. Meuron. Res. 336 W. 88th St. Baldwin, William W., Jr., Cn. '05 General Agent, 180th St. & Morris Pk. Ave. Bangs, Lawrence C., Wms. '03 Paper Business, 200 5th Ave., Res. 518 Bangs, Lawrence C., When, Business, 200 5th Ave., Res. 518 W. 161st St. Banister, Frank G., Sy. '88 Lawyer & Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 5 W. 125th

Barrett, Paul S., Co. '10 Physician, 100 Puritan Rd., Forest Hills

runtan Ku, Forest Hills Barringer, Theodore B., Jr., N. Y. '94 Physician & Professor, Cornell Univ. Medical School, Res. 34 W. 84th St. Barry, Charles E., Cn. '96 Export & Import, 17 State St. Barry, William K., Ro. '06 Tel. Engineer, 24 Walker St. Barstow Lamas C. H. 100 The St.

S., Hv. '98 Teacher,

Barstow, James S., H 242 E. 61st St. Barstow, William S., C Engineer, 50 Pine St. Co. '87 Electrical

•

- Bassett, Edward M., Ham. & A. '84 Lawyer, 277 Broadway, Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave., Brooklyn
 Bassett, Preston R, A. '13 Chemist, 126 Nassau St., Brooklyn, Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 1716 Newkirk Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 125 Livingston St., Forest Hills
 Baukhage, Hilmar R., Ch. '11 Advertising, 225 5th Ave.
 Baxter, Channing W., Co. '15 Student, Res. 173 Columbia Hgts., Brooklyn
 Barter, George R, Co. '18 Student, Res. 173 Columbia Hgts., Brooklyn
 Bearch, John N., Ham. '62 Merchant, 178 S. Oxford St., Brooklyn
 Beaman, Middleton G., Hv. '99 Lawyer, Legislative Drafting Research Fund, Columbia Univ.

- Legislative Drafting Research Fund, Columbia Univ. Bean, Henry W., Ro. '86 & Hv. '87 Lawyer, 120 Broadway, Res. Univer-sity Club Beattie, Hans S., N. Y. '73 Lawyer (resired) Res. Conney, 2724 Ayes

sity Club Beattie, Hans S., N. Y. '73 Lawyer (retired), Res. Cropsey & 23d Aves., Brooklyn Beatty, Harold D., Lf. '12 Student, New York Law School, Fulton St. Beatty, Lawrence R., Co. '15 Insurance Broker, 100 William St., Res. 558 W. 113th St. Becker, Frederick C., Cg. '94 Real Estate & Builder, 50 Church St., Res. 309 W. 99th St.

- 99th St.
- Beebe, Henry W., Ru. '83 Lawyer, 55

Liberty St. Begg, Colin L., To. '99 Physician, Res. 131 E. 17th St. Bell, Brinton C., Sw. '98 Real Essate Bell, Frederick D., A. '17 Student, Res. 880 W. 180th St. Bedgelkere Charge P. Horn. '12 46 5th

- Bedenkapp, Glen R., Ham. '12 46-5th
- Ave

Ave. Benedict, Frederick S., Cn. '85 Architect, 50 E. 41st St. Benedict, Wallace J., Wis. '04 204 W. 13th St., Res. 70 5th Ave. Bennett, Eli G., A. '55 Clerk, 183 Gar-feid B. Beneticar

- Beineutci, Valiace J., Wils. OF 203 Williams, Wallace J., Wolf, Wallace J., Wils.
 Bennett, Eli G., A. '55 Clerk, 183 Garfield Pl., Brooklyn
 Bennett, Lawrence G., Cn. '09 Lawyer, S Nassau St., Res. 31 West 11th St.
 Bevan, Lynne J., Ch. '03 & Cal. '05 Hydraulic Engineer, 49 Wall St.
 Bevier, Louis, Ru. '06 Lawyer, 27 William St.
 Bibb, Frank L., Minn. '10 Pianist & Coach, 819 Carnegie Hall
 Bice, Hiram H., Ham. '89 Teacher, Poly. Prep. School, Brooklyn, Res. 9 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, Res. 9 Montague Terrace, Brooklyn, Res. 300 W. 71st St.

 - Jist St. Bills, Frederick P., Cn. '14 Student, Res. 53 Washington Sq. Bingham, Rutherfurd, Tec. '06 U. S. Diplomatic Service, Res. St. Nicholas Club
 - Blair, Albert L., Ham. '72 Lecturer & Editor, 10 St. Francis Pl., Brooklym Blaney, Charles P., Hv. '90 Lawyer, 26 Liberty St., Res. 306 W. 94th St. '72 Lecturer

 - Blocker, Simon, Ru. '05 Clergyman & Editor, 149 Church St., Res. 1176 Blocker, Simon, Ru. 05 Crt. gram. -Feditor, 149 Church St., Res. 1176 Woodycrest Ave. Blodget, Arba, Lf. '99 Theatrical Work, Res. 108 W. 45th St. Blue, Arthur A., Cn. '15 Student, Res. 59 Bramford St., Jamaica

- Bogardus, Arthur G., Cn. '12 Consulting Engineer, 119 W. 40th St. Bogardus, Jared S., Pa. '05 Civil Engi-neer, 17 Battery Pl., Res. 190 State neer, 17 Batt St., Brooklyn
- St., StUDSKYN
 Bolles, John A., U. '03 Lawyer, 154
 Nassau St., Res. 135 Hamilton Pl.
 Bolster, Frelon E., A. '96 Clergyman, 350 W. 26th St.
 Bosworth, Wayne C., My. '11 Clerk, 60
 Broadway
- Bosworth, Wayne C., My. 11 Clerk, ou Broadway Botham, Kalph W., A. '99 Lawyer, 68 William St., Res. 619 Eastern Park-way, Brooklyn Bouillon, John H., Co. & N. Y. '12 Law-yer, 1 Liberty St., Res. 344 Convent Ave.
- Bourne, Alvah W., Jr., Cg. '14 26 Broadway Bovie.
- Verne M., Mar. '98 Lawyer, 50 Pine St. Bowen, Robert H., Cy. '14 Student, Co-
- Bowen, Robert H., Cy. 14 Student, Columbia Univ.
 Bowman, Franklin J., U. '11 Electrical Engineer, New York Telephone Co.
 Boyer, Edwin S., Pa. '97 Engineer, 140 Cedar St.
 Boynton, Nehemiah, A. '79 Clergyman, 346 Washington Ave.
 Bradshaw, Percy H., Co. '01 Bond Broker, 71 Broadway
- 71 Broadway

- 71 Broadway
 Bragdon, Lester L., Bd. '12 Business, 17 Battery Pl., Res. 11 W. 95th St.
 Brecher, Herman A., N. Y. '00 Mfr. of Furs, 118 E. 28th St., Res. Hotel Berk-ely, 170 W. 74th St.
 Brehmer, Franklin G., Cg. '14 Chemist, 11 Bartlett St., Brooklyn, Res 41 Clif-ton Pl., Brooklyn
 Breitstadt, Charles A., My. '12 Physi-cian, 571 Park Ave.
 Brewster, William T., Hv. '92 Professor, Columbia Univ., Provost of Barnard College College
- College Bricka, George W., Hv. '07 Publisher & Advertising, 114 E. 28th St. Bricker, John H., Pa. '08 Salesman, 9 E. 40th St. Brinckerhoff, Herbert C., Co. '03 Lawyer, 43 Cedar St. Bright Asthur E. A. 100
- Bristol, Arthur E., A. '09 Lawyer, 43
- Exchange Pl. Bristol, Herbert G., A. '16 120 W. 32d St.
- St. Brodhead, William F., N. Y. '11 Physi-cian & Surgeon, 462 W. 52d St., Res. 272 W. 119th St. Brogan, Thomas B., N. Y. '03 Civil En-gineer, 50 Court St., Brooklyn, Res. 567-6th St., Brooklyn Brooks, Otis F., Pa. St. & Cal. '14 109 W. 121st St. Broomell, John P., Sw. '99 Lawyer, 111 Broadway

- Broadway
- Broadway Broomhall, Allen, Mch. '02 Stocks & Bonds, 115 Broadway, Res. 351 W. Bonds, 1 114th St.
- Brotherton, Charles H., N. Y. '07 463
- West St. Broughton, William R., Wms. '87 Phy-sician, 341 Madison Ave.
- Broun, Heywood C., Hv. '10 Journalist, 154 Nassau St., Res. 195 Claremont Ave.
- Brower. Farrand D., Co. '01 Lawyer, 233 Broadway
- Brower, Ward, Co. '96 Lawyer, 52 Broadway Brown, Allan R., Minn. '03 Lawyer, 12
- Broadway

- Brown, Edgar R., My. '93 Sec. Arlington Co., 725 Broadway
 Brown, Eugene C., Co. '97 Poultry, 22 Monroe St., Brooklyn
 Brown, Farrington W., Co. '18 Student, Res. 302 Bement Ave., West New Brighton, S. I.
 Brown, Herbert D., Co. '95 Cut Stone, 133d St. & Walnut Ave., Res. 854 W. 181st St. z z
 Brown, John E., Ro. '77 Teacher, 631 W. 148th St.
 Brown, Raymond G., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 111-

- w. 145th St. Brown, Raymond G., Hy. '07 Lawyer, 111-5th Ave., Res. 70 W. 11th St. Browne, Martin J., N. Y. '74 Civil En-gineer, Public Works, Res. 140 E. 150th St.
- St. Browning, Paul B., Sw. '14 Galvanotype Engraving Co., 216 William St., Res. 1099 Dean St., Brooklyn Browning, Robert S., Sw. '14 Chemist, Res. 1099 Dean St., Brooklyn Bruce, Matthew L., Ru. '84 Lawyer, 68 William Co.

- Res. 1997 Bruce, Matthew L., Ru. '84 Lawyer, William St. Brumley, Edward R., Hv. '07 Lawyer, Claims Attorney for N. Y., N. H. & H. R. R., Rm. 3837, Grand Central Terminal, Res. 53 Downing St., Brook-isson
- Brundin, Yngve P., N. Y. '12 Real Estate, 46 Cedar St., Res. 112-40th St., Corona Brush, Edward H., Co. '87 Editor & Magazine Contributor, 8 Herriman Ave., Jamaica
- Bryant, Edward W., N. Y. '93 Author, 555 W. 156th St. Buckley, Benjamin L., Co. '92 Head Master, 696 Madison Ave., Res. 480
- Buckley, Benjamin L., Co. '92 Head Master, 696 Madison Ave., Res. 480 Park Ave.
 Bugbee, William C., Cg. '15 Student, Columbia Univ.
 Burchsted, Algernon R., Le. '04 Sales-man, 11 Broadway
 Burden, Wesley W., Ru. '96 Mechanical Engineer, 90 West St., Res. 506 Lock-wood St. Astoria

- Engineer, 90 West St., Res. 506 Lock-wood St., Astoria
 Burdick, Francis M., Ham. '69 Professor & Author, Law School, Columbia Univ., Res. 601 W. 113th St.
 Burke, John F., Jr., N. Y. '17 Student, N. Y. College of Dentistry, E. 23d St.
 Burley, James L., Le. '94 Architect, 347-5th Ave., Res. 412 W. End Ave.

- Burnett, Arthur W., Mch. '80 Publisher, 34 W. 33d St. Robert N., Mch. '85 Broker,
- Burnett, Rob 36 Wall St.
- Burr, Roy C., Wms. '98 Engineer, 15 Dey St.
- Burt, Harry R., Co. '01 Building & Con-struction, Northeastern Const. Co., 225-5th Ave.
- Busche, Thomas W., Man. '74 Physician, 241 E. 18th St.
- Bush, Charles A., N. Y. '84 Doctor of Dental Surgery, Res. 126 Hancock St., Brooklyn
- Butler, Edmund W., Cn. '13 Stevedore, 32 Union St., Brooklyn, Res. 533 3d St., Brooklyn

- Butler, Frank A., Cg. '90 Lawyer, 38 Park Row Butz, C. E., Sy. '08 360 Pearl St., Brook-lyn, Res. 143 Lefferts Pl., Brooklyn Callahan, George J., Co. '06 Advertising, The New York Herald, 35th St. & Broadway, Res. 920 E. 10th St., Brook-lyn lvn

- Cameron, Arthur H., N. Y. '87 Lawyer, Associated Press, Res. 237 Bainbridge St., Brooklyn
 Campagnoli, Hugo G., N. Y. '16 Student, 140 Broadway, Res. 110 W. 183d St.
 Campbell, Alexander V., U. '81 Lawyer, 80 Maiden Lane, Res. 54 W. 40th St.
 Campbell, Allan R., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 25 Broad St.
 Campbell, William F., N. Y. '87 Author & Professor, L. I. Hospital Medical College, Brooklyn, Res. 394 Clinton Ave. Ave.

- College, Brooklyn, Res. 394 Clinton Ave. Carlin, Phillips, N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 601 W. 144th St. Carleton, Spencer, Co. '02 Physician, 180 W. 59th St. Carpenter, James W., W. R. '03 Lawyer, 168 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 264 Brooklyn Ave., Brooklyn Carpenter, Raymond Van A., Ru. '97 Ass't Actuary, 1 Madison Ave. Carroll, Fred A., W. R. '00 Advertising, c/o Motor Boating Carter, Delancy, N. Y. '78 Physician, 118 E. 85th St. Carter, George B., A. '06 Teacher, 241 W. 77th St., Res. 418 W. 118th St. Carter, George B., A. '06 Teacher, 241 W. 77th St., Res. 1049 Sterling Pl. Carver, John L., Sw. '93 School Princi-pal, 112 Schermerhorn St., Brooklyn Cassidy, Harold H., Cg. '15 & Co. '17 Stu-dent, Columbia Univ. Chadbourne, Frank, Ro. '95 Statistician & Analysist, 42 Broadway Chadbourne, William M., Hv. '00 Lawyer, 32 Liberty St., Res. 37 Madison Ave. Chamberlain, William M., Hv. '00 Lawyer, 32 Liberty St., Res. 37 Greene Ave., Brooklyn Chapi, Henry E., Co. '07 Lawyer, 52

Chandler, Theodore, Br. '15 Clerk, Nat'l City Bank, Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brooklyn
Chapin, Henry E., Co. '07 Lawyer, 52 William S., Res. 65 Fairview Ave., New Brighton, S. I.
Chapin, James P., Co. '16 Student, Res. 65 Fairview Ave., New Brighton, S. I.
Chaplin, James P., Co. '16 Student, Res. 65 Fairview Ave., New Brighton, S. I.
Chaplin, Stewart, Br. '82 Lawyer, 2 Rec-tor St., Res. 346 W. 22d St.
Chaplin, William W., Br. '18 Student, Res. 346 W. 22d St.
Chapman, Ralph E., Cn. '11 Marine Con-tracting & Engineering, 17 Battery PL, Res. 4 Tennis Court, Brooklyn
Chase, Newton G., Br. '09 Broker, Mem. Chase, Newton G., Br. '09 Broker, Mem. Chase, William S., Br. '81 Clergyman, 481 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn
Chase, William S., Co. '92 Exporter, Mem. Childs, Parr & Joseph, 60 Wall St., Res. 149 E. 78th St.
Childs, Harris R., Co. '97 Real Estate, 264-70th St., Bay Ridge
Clap, Paul S., I. S. '13 Electrical En-gineer, 463 West St., Res. 434 W. 120th St.
Clark, Barrett H., Ch. '12 Dramatic Critic & Lecturer. 28 W 38th St.

Clark, Barrett H., Ch. '12 Dramatic Critic & Lecturer, 28 W. 38th St., Res. 416 W. 122d St. Clark, Bonnell W., Mch. '04 Manager.

iark, Bonnell W., Mch. '04 Manager, 30 E. 42d St.

Clark, John L., N. Y. '94 Clergyman, Bushwick Ave. Congregational Church, Brooklyn, Res. 47 Linden St., Brooklyn

Clark, Oliver V., Sy. '94 Architect, 1 Madison Ave.

- Clark, Thomas C., To. '13 Physician, The Babies' Hospital Clarke, Harry E., Co. '07 Com. Merchant, Mem. H. E. Clarke & Co., 1 Hudson St., Res. 159 W. 95th St. Clarke, William J., Co. '97 Lawyer, Municipal Bldg., Res. 159 W. 95th St. Cleaveland, Howard B., N. Y. '11 Insur-ance, Amer. Mutual Compensation Ina.
- Ċo.
- Clifford, Addison B., W. R. '98 Physi-cian, Res. U. S. S. Washington, c/o Postmaster
- Clair, Res. U. S. S. Washington, C. B.
 Postmaster
 Clinch, Howard T., Co. '12 Architect, 1133 Broadway, Res. 133 W. 121st St.
 Clinchy, Russell J., Ru. & Co. '17 Student, Union Theological Seminary
 Closson, William G., U. '04 Civil Engineer, 50 Court St., Brooklyn
 Cobb, George W., Cg. '94 Ass't Gen'l Manager, 447 W. 14th St.
 Cochems, Edward B., Wis. '00 Commercial Organization, Res. 50 Madison Ave.
 Cocks, Edmund L., N. Y. '07 Mortgage Broker, 1 Liberty St.
 Coffin, Lewis G., Co. '98 Physician, 103 Park Acc.

- Cole, Lewis U., Cu. J. L. L. Park Ave. Coleman, David F., Ru. '10 Teacher, High School of Commerce, 155 W. 65th St., Res. Tottenville Coles, Barak G., Jr., Wms. '99 Banking, 74 Broadway, Res. 420-8th Ave., Brook-
- Collings, Lewis E., Sy. '07 Journalist, 238 William St., Res. 624 E. 17th St., Brooklyn
- Brookiyn Collins, Richard, Co. '91 Real Estare, 63 Wall St. Collins, William M., Co. '02 Physician, 135-5th Ave., Res. Hotel Narragansett Comins, Harold H., A. '07 Teacher, Res. 9 Irvington St., Brooklyn Congdon, Herbert W., Co. '97 Architect, 18 Brooklyn Brooklyn

- Conklin, Edgar S., Ru. '95 Chemist, Corn Ex. Bldg., New Brighton, Res. 134 Bentley St., Tottenville Conklin, Howard S., Jr., Lf. '15 44 Court
- Conklin, Howard St., Brooklyn
- St., Brooklyn Connell, John W., Sy. '98 Teacher, Erasmus Hall High School, Brooklyn Res. 33 Woodruff Ave., Brooklyn Connet, Dorman T., Ru. '02 Lawyer,
- Connet, Dorman T., Ru. 02 100000, 120 Broadway Cook, Charles E., Hv. '93 Literary Work, Business Manager, Belasco Theatre, Res.
- Business manager, Jones J. Lambs Club Cook, Philip R, A. '02 Lawyer, 51 Cham-bers St., Res. 133 W. 94th St. Cooke, Alexander H., Cn. '98 Engineer, 233 Broadway, Res. 201 W. 85th St. W. Cv. '06 Base Ball
- Coombs, John W., Cy. '06 Base Ball Player, Brooklyn Nat'l League Team, Brooklyn
- Cooney, Edwin W., N. Y. '11 Lawyer, 22 Exchange Pl. Cooper, David R., Mar. '03 Hydraulic En-gineer, 39 Cortland St., Res. 631 W.
- Cooper, Javid R., Mai. 05 Hydraufte Energineer, 39 Cortland St., Res. 631 W.
 Cooper, Stuart M., Sy. '14 Engineer, 444
 Jackson Ave., Long Island City, Res. 181 Bowne Ave., Flushing
 Corlis, Theodore C., Ham. '13 Student, Res. 103 S. Oxford St., Brooklyn
 Cortelyou, Charles M., Sy. '06 West New Brighton

٩

Digitized by Google

- Corwin, Henry F., Mar. '14 Credit Man, 49 Wall St. Corwin, Milary E., Co. '10 Lawyer, 141 Broadway Coulson, Robert E., Cn. '09 Lawyer, 62 Cedar St., Res. 45 W. 11th St. Coykendall, Samuel A., Jr., N. Y. '12 Insurance, 62 William St., Res. 385 Hancock St., Brooklyn Crafts, Francis G., Cn. '13 & Pa. '14 1423 Albemarle Rd., Brooklyn Crafts, Francis G., Cn. '13 & Reporter, With The N. Y. Times, 2 Rector St., Res. 50 Frelinghuysen Rd., Tompkins-ville ville
- Crandall, Joseph B., Cg. '96 Editor, Evening Sun

- Crandall, Joseph B., Cg. '96 Editor, Evening Sun
 Crane, Alexander M., Hv. '94 Lawyer, 55 Wall St.
 Crawford, Morris De C., Wms. '04 Cotton Goods, 47 White St.
 Creighton, John B., Cg. '97 Public Official, Borough Hall, Brooklyn, Res. 1809 Ave. 'H,' Brooklyn
 Creveling, Emerson Del R., Lf. '16 792 Liberty Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 192 Arlington Ave., Brooklyn, Cromwell, William A., Co. '14 Architect, N. Y. Cotton Exchange
 Cronkhite, Arthur B., Cg. '09 Salesman, 34 W. 33d St.
 Crosbie, Paul P., Hv. '05 Life Insurance, 29 Broadway
 Crossett, Frederick M., N. Y. '84 President, Wern Stone Paving Co., 55 Liberty St., Res. 2195 Andrews Ave., University Hgts.
 Crowell, Edward P., A. '79 Physician, Quincey St. & Stuyvesant Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 409 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 57 Green Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lowing Constant Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lowing States Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 20 States Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lowing States Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lowing States Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lowing States Ave., Brooklyn, Benjamin A., Le. lyn
- Cunningham, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Locating Engineer, N. Y. Central R. R., Grand Central Terminal
 Curry, Frank H., Co. '98 Lawyer, 45 Broadway, Res. 261 Bement Ave., West New Brighton
 Curtis, Carlton C., Sy. '88 Professor, Columbia Univ.
 Dana, Marvin H., My. '86 Novelist, 133 E. 35th St.
 Danforth, Frank S., Tec. '07 Director, 30 Thorp St., Brooklyn
 Darrow, William W., U. '16 Art Student, West Side, Y. M. C. A.
 Davidson, Joseph J., To. '15 Architect, 4 E. 39th St., Res. 344 W. End Ave.
 Davies, Ralph P., Ru. '07 Real Estate

- Davies, Ralph P., Ru. '07 Real Estate & Banking, 175 Remsen St., Brooklyn, Res. 1050 Bergen St., Brooklyn
- Davis, Bergen, Ru. '96 Professor, Colum-bia Univ., Res. 411 W. 114th St. Davis, Edmund T., U. '65 Stenographer, City Magistrate's Court
- Davis, Edward P., A. '00 Manager, 100 Hudson St., Res. 131 W. 130th St.
- Davis, Frederick A. W., Tec. '15 405 Lexington Ave.
- Action of the second se
- race Davis, Paul H., Ch. '11 Mgr. Bond Dept., 115 Broadway

- Davison, Vergil A., Lf. '14 Engineer, With Western Electric Co., 463 West St.
 Dawson, Miles M., N. Y. '07 Lawyer & Actuary, 141 Broadway, Res. 135 W.
 95th St.
 Dawson, Richard B., N. Y. '09 Lawyer, 141 Broadway, Res. 250 Riverside Drive Decker, Clarence W., Cn. '13 Bond Sales-man, 14 Wall St., Res. 306 W. 100th St. St.
- St. Decker, Laurence G., N. Y. '13 524 W. 28th St., Res. 628 W. 114th St. Deeks, William E., McG. Hon. Physician, St. Nicholas Club, 7 W. 44th St. De Hart, Arthur V., Ru. '05 Manufac-turer, 42d St. Bldg. Deming, Harold S., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 5 Nassau St., Res. 128 E. 19th St. De Mott, Howard, Ru. '94 Stockbroker, 60 Broadway Denike, Robert E. N., Y. '04 Electrical

- 60 Broadway
 Denike, Robert E., N., Y. '04 Electrical Contractor, 186 Lexington Ave.
 Denton, James MacD., N. Y. '70 Clergy-man, Res. 33 Puntin St. Jamaica
 Devan, Spencer C., Ru. '02 Civil Engi-neer, 39 Whitehall St.
 De Walsh, Faust C., Ro. '03 Teacher, College of City of New York, Res. 664 W. 179th St.
 Dickerman, George W., Hv. '82 Vice-President, 327 Broadway, Res. 44 W.
- 44th St.
- Dickerson, Rawson P., Ru. '14 Clerk, 46 Cliff St. Dickey, Paul, Mch. '06 Playwright, Lambs
- Club
- Club Dickie, Douglas P., Co. '13 Law Student, 95 Liberty St., Res. 135 W. 79th St. Dickinson, Giles H., Wms. '01 Manufac-turer of Auto Bodies, 1790 Broadway Dillon, John H., Le. '11 Res. 4309 Verio
- Ave. Disbrow, Clarkson A., N. Y. '99 Civil er, "The Rail Joint Co.," 61 Engineer, Broadway

- Broadway Doane, Franklin C., Wms. '14 Paper Manufacturer, 62 Duane St. Dodd, Edward A., A. '91 Rector, St. John's Church. Rosebank Dodd, Walter H., A. '89 Lawyer, 20 Broad St. Res. 296 Park Pl., Brooklyn Donaldson, George M., Le. '13 208 Broad-way, Res. 454A Green Ave., Brooklyn Doremus, Morton B., Co. '10 842 Broad-way
- wav

- way Dorman, Franklin A., Hv. '94 Physician, Res. 133 E. 57th St. Dorwin, Gustave S., U. '86 Real Estate & Loans, 334 Sth Ave. Doubleday, Charles M., A. '81 Book Dealer, 30 Broad St. Dow, Horace D., Cy. '87 Physician, 25 Grand St., Maspeth Drake, John F., Ru. '98 Civil Engineer, 177th St. & 3d Ave., Res. 3727 Olin-ville Ave. ville Ave. Dresser, Gardiner S., Cn. '00 Stockbroker,
- 61 Broadway
- ⁶¹ Broadway Dresser, Sidney R., Cn. '12 Power Engi-neer, 130 E. 15th St., Res. 294 Greene Ave., Brooklyn Drew, Walter W., Mch. '94 Lawyer, 286th 5th Ave., Res. 175 W. 72d St. Driggs, Lawrence La T., Mch. '99 Law-yer & Rancher, 135 Broadway, Res. 3 W. 8th St. DwBaie Herry D. C. 1941

- DuBois, Henry P., Cn. '06 Investment Broker, 37 Wall St. Du Bois, Warren C., Ham. '12 Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., Res. 340A Decatur St.,
- Brooklyn

Dick A Of Dick A Construction of the construction of the

1st St. Eidlitz, Ernest F., Cn. '90 & Co. '91

Eidlitz, Ernest F., Cn. '90 & Co. '91 Lawyer, 31 Nassau St.
Eidlitz, Otto M., Cn. '81 Builder, 30 E. 42d St., Res. 787-5th Ave.
Eidlitz, Robert J., Cn. '85 Builder, 30 E. 42d St., Res. 995 Madison Ave.
Eilert, Edwin H., N. Y. '17 318 W. 39th St., Res. 608 W. 146th St.
Eklund, Edwin G., Minn. '08 Teacher, 57 W. 10th St.
Elder, Edward R., Hv. '97 Trucking Busi-ness, 32 Thomas St.
Ellenwood. Ernest J., U. '05 Lawyer, 60 Wall St., Res. 34 Maple Court, Brooklyn

Wall Str., Le. '94 Engineer, American Bridge Co., 30 Church St. Embree, Remington L., U. '16 Ass't Sec-retary, Eastern District, Y. M. C. A., Brooklyn, Res. 179 Marcy Ave., Brook-

Iyn Entwisle, Thomas L., Pa. St. '15 Sales-man. 60 Trinity Pl. Erhardt, John G., Ham. '15 Law Student, 44 Pine St., Res. 580-10th St., Brooklyn Ericson, Lambert T., Ill. '04 Sales En-gineer, 17 Battery Pl. Erskine, John, Co. '00 Professor, Colum-bia Univ., Res. 609 W. 115th St. Erskine, Robert S., Co. '10 Lawyer, 27 William St., Res. 699 W. 115th St. Estes, Charles S., Cv. '84 Teacher, Fras-mus Hall High School, Brooklyn, Res. 275 St. James Pl., Brooklyn Everett, Willard W., A. '01 Advertising Copy Writer, 11 W. 36th St. Ewer, Maurice H., Hv. '92 Finance, 214 Broadway

Broadway Ewing, James, A. '88 Physician, Cornell Univ. Medical College, Res. 264 W. 57th

St.

Univ. Medical College, Res. 264 W. 57th St.
Eytinge. Charles S., Co. '87 Foreign Freight Contractor, 8-10 Bridge St., Res. Hotel Lucerne, Amsterdam Ave. & 79th St.
Fairbanks, Wilson L., Tu. '87 Editor, The New York Times
Falk, Elliot II., Br. '15 Investment Securities. 60 Wall St.
Fall, George P., Cy. '92 Lawyer, 76 William St., Res. 5 W. 125th St.
Farnham. Edwin P., Br. '73 Clergyman, Supt. Baptist Church Extension Society of Brooklyn & Queens, 450 Elm St., Richmond Hill
Farrell, Stewart A., Sy. '10 Lawyer, 25 Broad St., Res. 300 W. 95th St.
Farrell, William A., U. '14 Student, Manhatan College, Res. 147 W. 93d St.
Fav, Edward P., Hv. '96 Lawyer, 15 Dey St., Res. 3089 Broadway
Fenno, Harold C., Wms. '08 Fire Insurance Engineer, 80 Maiden Lane
Ferguson, Ferdinand M., Li. '19 Student, Res. 575 W. 172d St.

Ferguson, William A., Ham. '04 Lawyer, 111 Broadway & Municipal Bldg. Fernald, Luther D., Ch. '08 Ass't General Manager, 225 5th Ave. Fernandez, Alfonso, N. Y. '18 Student, Res. 866 E. 156th St. Ferns, Robert M., N. Y. '09 Advertising, 842 Broadway Ferris, Clarence C., Co. '92 Lawyer, 35 Wall St. Ferris, Richard, N. Y. '74 Editor 17 F

Ferris, Richard, N. Y. '74 Editor, 17 E. 38th St., Res. 250 Madison Ave. Festerson, John L., Cg. '85 Editor, 106 Fulton St., Res. 369 Ocean Ave., Brook-

lyn

- Fettretch, Charles S., Co. '06 Lawyer, 41 Park Row, Res. 435 Ft. Washington Ave.
- Ave. Field, Henry C., Jr., Sw. '09 Lawyer, Davies, Auerbach & Cornwell, 34 Nassau St., Res. 155 Remsen St., Brooklyn Finegan, James E., U. '02 Lawyer, 154 Nassau St., Res. 221 Ainslie St., Brook-lun
- lyn
- Fischer, Milton A., Wms. '08 Lawyer, 43 Cedar St., Res. 70 W. 94th St. Fitzpatrick, Frank R., Hv. '03 Railroad-ing, Locomotive Super-Heater Co., 30

Alspachter, Jiank, M., M., M., O. Kanload, ing, Locomotive Super-Heater Co., 30 Church St.
Flannery, George F., Ro. '78 Reporter, 30 Church St., Res. 123 W. 44th St.
Flanngam, Charles H., U. '89 Res. 924 West End Ave.
Fleming, Maybury W., N. Y. '72 Editor & Writer, New Brighton
Flynn, George A., N. Y. '10 Insurance Salesman, 135 Broadway
Flynn, Kirtland, Co. '16 Student, Res. 200 W. '70th St.
Flynn, William B., Tec. '99 Electrical Engineer, 37 Wall St.
Folger, Julius H. B., Cy. '02 President, 162 W. 34th St., Res. Hotel Astor
Folensbee, Myron J., U. '14 & Ru. '16 Forest Hills Taxpayers' Asso., Forest Hills Charge E. Co. '10 Houston' Hills

Hills, Res. 155 Continuentari Arte, Forther Hills
Ford, Clarence E., Cg. '02 Inspector Charitable Institutions, 287-4th Ave.
Ford, Francis, Cn. '15 Student, Res. 110 E. 131st St.
Fosdick, Harry E., Cg. '00 Professor, Union Theological Seminary
Fosdick, Raymond B., Cg. '05 Lawyer, 61 Broadway, Res. 255 E. 90th St.
Foss, Martin M., Hv. '00 Publisher, Mc-Graw Hill Book Co., 239 W. 39th St.
Foss, Ralph S., Hv. '03 Publisher, Ass't Mgr., 100 Washington Sq.
Francis, George B., Br. '04 Lawyer, 51
Chambers St., Res. 1 West 81st St.
Franz, Milton N., Sy. '86 Publisher, 354-360 4th Ave.
Frayer, Eugene, Cn. '76 Lawyer, 141

rayer, Eugene, Cn. '76 Lawyer, 141 Broadway, Res. 323 W. 104th St. rees, Louis C., N. Y. '04 Bldg, Con-tractor, 3029 3d Ave., Res. 300 E. 162d Frayer,

Frees, St.

- Freifeld, Robert B., Wms. '11 Lawyer, 291 Broadway, Res. 1196 Union St., Brooklyn
- French, Joseph A., Tu. '14 Electrical En-gineer, Harlem Y. M. C. A., 5 W. 125th St.

Frerichs, Wilbur E., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 130 Underhill Ave., Brooklyn Frey, Alexander H., Co. '19 Student, Res. 205 Grand Ave., Astoria

Frey, Walter G., Jr., Co. '16 Student, Res. 205 Grand Ave., Astoria

430



· • #52.3

- Fuller, Charles W., Ro. '15 Engineer, c/o Sanitary Can Co.
 Fulton, Francis F., Tec. '15 61 Wash-ington Sq., S.
 Gager, Charles S., Sy. '95 Director, Wash-ington Ave. at Montgomery St., Brook-lyn, Res. 29 Linden Ave., Brooklyn
 Garber, Daniel M., Co. '12 Building & Construction, 255 5th Ave., Res. 460
 Riverside Dr.
- Riverside Dr. Rates, Roy W., Ru. '16 Motor Cycle Racer, 15 Stone St. Geiler, Walter F., Le. '08 124 E. 93d
- St. Gennert, William O., Co. '95 Lawyer,
- 34 Nassau St. Giffin, Irving, Co. '99 Clerk, 160 Broad-
- Way
 Gifford, James M., My. '77 Lawyer, Mem. Gifford, Hobbs & Beard, 60 Broadway, Res. 319 W. 103d St.
 Gifford, James P., Hv. '14 Government Employee, Res. 468 Riverside Drive
 Gilbert, James H., Mi. '12 Manager, 200 Sth Ave., Res. 181 W. 87th St.
 Gilchrist, Francis H., Ch. '02 Varnish Mfgr., 50 Church St.
 Gile, William W., Hv. '97 Publishing, 100 Washington Sq., Res. 257 W. 86th St. way

- St.

- 100 wasnington Sq., Kes. 257 W. 86th St.
 Gilkey, James G., Hv. '12 Clergyman, Madison Ave. Presbyterian Church, Res. 600 W. 122d St.
 Gillette, Leon N., Minn. '98 & Pa. '99 Architect, 128 E. 37th St.
 Gilpatric, Walter H., A. '99 Lawyer, 277 Broadway, Res. 247 84th St. Brooklyn Giroux, Leon M., Co. '10 Student of Architecture, Columbia Univ., Res. 11 W. 81st St.
 Gladding, Thomas S., Br. '75 Chemist, 181 Front St.
 Yon Glahn, Theodore A., Jr., N. Y. '15 Civil Engineer, Equitable Bldg., Res. 221 Carroll St., Brooklyn
 Gorggin, James E. L., Ru. '18 Student, 95 William St., Res. 156 Montague St., Brooklyn
 Goldsmith, Harry B., N. Y. '98 Silk Goods Mfg., 239-4th Ave., Res. 333 W. 76th St. St.
- Goodwin, Edward N., A. '09 Lawyer, 43
- Goodwin, Edward N., A. '09 Lawyer, 75 Exchange Pl. Gould, Everett W., Co. '96 Physician, Res. 6 W. 121st St. Graham, James S., Nw. '92 Real Estate, 83 Westminster Rd., Brooklyn Gramley, Bruce S., Pa. St. '08 Purchas-ing Agent, 50 Church St. Graves, Jerome F., Cg. '14 Clerk, Na-tional Biscuit Co. Graves, Roberts, Jr., Wms. '10 200 W. Sth St.

- tional Biscuit Co. Graves, Roberts, Jr., Wms. '10 200 W. 58th St. Green, Harold T., N. Y. '19 Res. 2543 Greene, John A., Jr., Hv. '05 Business, 243 W. 99th St. Gregory, William K., Co. '00 Ass't Paleontologist, Mus. of Nat. Hist., W. 77th St., Res. Sherman Sq. Hotel, 70th St. & Broadway Greves, James S., Ham. '61 Lawyer, 309 Broadway, Res. 5 W. 82d St. Griest, George G., Sw. '94 Manager, 30 Church_St.

- Church St. Griffen, Richard F., Co. '14 Reporter, 32 Broadway, Res. 37 Brevoort PL,
- Brooklyn Griffith, William M., Ham. '80 Invest-ments, 357 Fulton St., Jamaica, Res. Clinton Pk., Jamaica

- rove, Glen A., Cg. '97 Teacher, 253 Lexington Ave., Res. 550 W. 144th St. ucker, Colba F. H., Ro. '14 Teacher, Columbia Univ. Grove. Gucker,
- Gucker, Coloa F. H., KO. 14 Joannes, Columbia Univ. Guild, Lawrence W., N. Y. '14 Salesman, 150 Chambers St., Res. 317 E. 21st St., Brooklyn Guinn, Herbert S., N. Y. '98 Steamship Agent, 80 Broad St., Res. 4109-7th
- Agent, 80 Br Ave., Brooklyn
- Agent, ou broad St., Res. 4109-7th Ave., Brooklyn Gutelius, Frederick P., Sw. '17 Student, 82 Washington Pl. Gutelius, Samuel J., Sw. '10 Mgr. Adver-tising & Sales, The University Society, Inc., 44-60 E. 23d St., Res. 256 W. 22d St. Habben, John I., Pa. '03 Dentist, 105 W. 40th St., Res. 541 W. 113th St. Hageman, Andrew, Ru. '71 Clergyman, 1239 Herkimer St., Brooklyn Hageman, Drew W., Ru. '97 Lawyer, 34 Nassau St. Hageman, James W., Ru. '03 Broker, 66 Liberty St., Res. 1239 Herkimer St., Brooklyn Hale, Clarence E., Hv. '10 Bond Sales-man, 115 Broadway Hall, Basil D., Hv. '09 Clergyman, 710

- man, 115 Broadway
 Hall, Basil D., Hv. '09 Clergyman, 710 Coster St.
 Hall, Samuel S., Hv. '88 Insurance, Associate Actuary, 34 Nassau St.
 Haller, William, Co. & A. '08 Teacher, Columbia Univ., Res. 603 W. 139th St.
 Hallock, Russell W., My, '13 27 Harrison St., Res. 54 W. 71st St.
 Hamilton, William H., Jr., N. Y. '13
 Lawyer, 10 Wall St., Res. 1235 President St., Brooklyn
 Hand, Howard, N. Y. '18 Student 405 Park Ave.
 Harby, Isaac, U. '95 Contractor, 30 E.
 42d St., Res. 223 Lefferts Ave., Richmond Hill
 Harby, Marx E., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, 31 Nassau St.
 Hardenbergh, William A., U. '12 Editor & Civil Engineer, 50 Union Sq., Res.
 172 Sherman Ave.
 Hardy, Henry G., Br. '80 Mig. Paper Art Goods 443 Clermont Ave., Brooklyn
 Hardy, Henry G., Br. '80 Mig. Paper Art Goods 443 Clermont Ave., Brooklyn
 Hargitt, Frank W., Sy. '00 Electrical Engineer, 130 E. 15th St., Res. 1033 Southern Blvd.
 Haring, Clarence H., Hv. '07 Teacher, Res. Harvard Club
- Southern Blvd. Haring, Clarence H., Hv. '07 Teacher, Res. Harvard Club Haring, James Y., O. S. '07 Res. 344 Jackson Ave., Long Island City Haring, Walter J., W. R. '10 195 Broad-way, Res. 180 W. 76th St. Harkness, Robert R., Cg. '14 Teacher, Allyn & Bacon Publishing Co. Harman-Ashley, John St. V., Ru. '09 Ad-vertising, 17 Madison Ave. Harmer, Hugh M., Co. '91 Lawyer, 1 Madison Ave., Res. 430 W. 116th St. Harmon. Prescott R., Mv. '10 School

- Harmon, Prescott R., My. '10 School Supplies, Building 4, Bush Terminal, Brooklyn, Res. 1669 Delemere Pl., Brooklyn
- Harrington, Judson A., Wms. '04 Real Estate & Insurance, 47 W. 34th St. Hart, Linton, Cn. '14 Civil Engineer, 140 Cedar St., Res. 494 Jamaica Ave., Derobleta
- Brooklyn

Haskell, Gouverneur M., Co. '98 Electri-cal Engineer, 114 Liberty St. Haskell, Harry W., N. Y. '87 Physician, 962 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn Hastings, George A., Sy. '08 Social Work, 105 E. 22d St. Haven, Foster S., A. '83 Physician, 115 W. 64th St., Res. Sherman Sq. Hotel Havens, Donald, Ru. '13 Clerk, 37 Wall St., Res. 401 State St., Brooklyn Haviland, Paul B., Hv. '01 China Man-ufacturer, 11 E., 36th St. Hawley, Edwin C., Ham. & A. '01 Teacher, 120 W. 46th St., Res. 523 W. 123d St.

- 123d St. Hayden, Philip M., Tu. '03 Teacher, Columbia Univ., Res. 430 W. 119th St.
- St. Haydock, Charles E., Co. '01 Banker, Treasurer, N. Y. Trust Co., 26 Broad Co., 26 Broad St. Hayes, Harry H., Bd. '08 Banking, 60 Wall St. Hayes, William Van V., Co. '93 Physi-cian, 34 W. 50th St. Haynes, Raymond B., Tec. '13 Bond Salesman, 61 Broadway, Res. 558 W.

- Salesman, 61 Broadway, Res. 558 W. 113th St.

- 113th St. Haynes, Royal S., Cn. '99 Physician, 213 W. 70th St. Hays, Edwin D., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 115 Broadway, Res. 276 Riverside Dr. Hayward, Jonathan B., Hv. '97 Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., Res. 104 E. 40th St. Hazzard, Charles, Nw. '95 Physician Os-teopathy, 18 W. 34th St. Heale, George P., N. Y. '08 Teacher, 72d St. & W. End Ave., Res. 22 E. 34th St.
- 34th St. Healy, James J. A., N. Y. '16 Real Es-tate, 320 Broadway, Res. 561 W. 147th St.
- Heed, Samuel D., Sw. '07 Resident En-gineer on Hell Gate Bridge, New York Connecting R. R., Astoria, Res. 110 E.

- Connecting A. A., Pa. St. '10 District 16th St. Heim, Warren M., Pa. St. '10 District Sales Manager, 50 Church St., Res. 708 Ocean Ave., Brooklyn Heine, Melbourne C., McG. '98 Lawyer, 1 Liberty St. Heller, Archibald C., Cg. '07 Advertising, 1 Main St., Brooklyn, Res. 8 Lake St., Yamaica
- Helmrich, Arthur E., Ru. '16 Director, 149 E. 36th St.
- 149 E. 36th St. Hempstead, Harry N., Lf. '91 Business, 200 5th Ave., Res. 375 Park Ave. Hemstreet, Ralph E., Cn. '00 Lawyer, 164 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 1332

- 164 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 1332 Bergen St.
 Henderson, James A., Hv. '14 Advertis-ing, 61 Broadway
 Henderson, Thomas W., N. Y. '77 Mer-chant, 224 Produce Exchange, Res. 417 McDonough St., Brooklyn
 Hendrick, Frank, Hv. '97 Lawyer, 43 Cedar St., Res. 1 E. 39th St.
 Hendrick, Welland, Cg. '80 Principal, N. Y. Training School for Teachers
 Hendrickson, Hendrick A., Ru. '75 Clergyman (retired), 464 Amity St., Flushing
 Hermann, Edgar G., Ru. '15 Publishing, 115 Broadway, Res. 1005 E. 40th St., Brooklyn
- Brooklyn Hernon, William S., Pa. '13 Private Banker, 14 Wall St., Res. 115 W. 64th
- Herron, Milo D., Sy. '98 Automobile Business, 52d St. Cor. 7th Ave.

Heydecker, Creagh M., Co. '17 Student, Res. 622 W. 113th St. Heydecker, Wayne D., Co. '11 Field Secretary, 81 Nassau St. Hicks, Frederick C., Cg. '98 Law Libra-rian, Columbia Univ., Res. 520 W.

- 122d St.

- 122d St. Higginson, Jonathan Y., Sw. '98 Superin-tendent, 17 Battery Pl. Hildreth, Anthony J., Pa. '13 Wholesale Coffee Merchant, 101 Wall St. Hill, Norman C., N. Y. '07 Civil Engi-neer, 129 E. 138th St. Hill, Walter C., Co. '11 Bond Salesman, 59 Wall St., Res. 288 W. 78th St. Hillegas, Milo B., Ro. '97 Teacher, Teachers' College, Columbia Univ. Hillman, John A., Co. '11 Valuation Dept, Central R. R. of N. J., 143 Lib-erty St. Hilman, John A., Co. 11 Valuation Dept. Central R. R. of N. J., 143 Lib-erty St.
 Hirsch, Gilbert J., Hv. '07 Writer, Res. Harvard Club, 27 W. 44th St.
 Hitchcock, Frank H., Hv. '91 Mining, Res. Metropolitan Club
 Hitchcock, Romyn, Cn. '72 Chemist, 20 Broad St.
 Hodges, Archibald L., Hv. '83 Teacher, Wadleigh High School, Res. 414 W. 120th St.
 Hoffman, Robert Van A., N. Y. '06 Man-

- Hoffman, Robert Van A., N. Y. '06 Manager, 17 W. 42d St.
 Hogan, John R., Cn. '11 Steel Manufacturer, 373 Pearl St.
 Hoguet, Joseph P., Hv. '04 Surgeon, Res. 40 E. 41st St.
 Hoguet, René E., Hv. '08 Broker, Res. 152 Riverside Dr.
 Hoguet, Robert L., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 27 William St., Res. 47 E. 92d St.
 Holleran, Leslie G., U. '06 Civil Engineer, 100 Broadway
 Holcomb, Alfred E., Co. '93 Lawyer, 15 Dey St., Res. 302 W. 99th St.
 Holmes, Clarence A., N. Y. '00 Physician, 1165 Boston Rd., Res. 2422 University Avc.
- cian, 1165 Boston Rd., Res. 2422 Uni-versity Ave. Holmes, John H., Hv. '02 Clergyman, Church of the Messiah (Unit.), Res. 28 Garden Pl., Brooklyn Holmes, William J., N. Y. '00 Secretary, 1165 Boston Rd. Holmes, William N., Tec. '13 Wholesale Paper Dealer, 200 5th Ave., Res. 134 W. 74th St. Hooker. Edward C., My. '00 Clerk, 99

- W. 74th St.
 Hooker, Edward C., My. '00 Clerk, 99 Johns St., With Phelps Dodge Co. Res. Arlington Ave., Cor. W. 230 St.
 Hope, Theodore S., N. Y. '92 Adv. Mgr., "Elite Styles," 9 E. 37th St.
 Hopkins, Frederick D., Sy. '08 Inspector, 105 E. 22d St., Res. 1464-74th St., Beroklyn

- 105 F. 22d St., Res. 1404-74th St., Brooklyn
 Horr, Alfred R., Cn. '95 Treasurer, 120 Broadway, Res. 131 Riverside Drive
 Horre, George W., Jr., N. Y. '18 Stu-dent, N. Y. Univ. Medical School
 Horwill, Edward T., Co. '92 Lawyer, 215 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 1186
 Dean St., Brooklyn
- Hoskins. oskins, William E., Pa. St. Church St., Res. 118 E. 53d St. '12 50
- Houghton, Frederick P., Le. '14 Student, General Theological Seminary, Chelsea Sq.
- Sq.
 Hover, Harvey R., U. '98 Real Estate & Insurance, Res. 81 Main St., Flushing Howard, Oscar F., Cg. '08 Artist, Morning Telegraph
 Howe, Charles H., Sy. '98 Jeweler, 14
 Maiden Lane

Digitized by Google

- Hoyt, Russell P., Jr., Co. '03 Dry Goods Business, 72 Leonard St., Res. 67 W.

- Business, 72 Leonard St., Res. 67 W. 73d St. Hudson, Richard D., Cg. '98 Business, 173 Broadway Hughes, Charles E., Jr., Br. '09 Lawyer, Cadwalder, Wickersham & Taft, Res. 450 Riverside Drive Hughes, Felix T., Ch. '06 Vice-President, 39 Wall St. Hughes, Robert J., Ham. '90 Musician, Louis Mollenhauer Conservatory, Brook-lyn, Res. 113 McDonough St., Brook-lyn lyn
- Hull, Lawrence C., Jr., Mch. '05 Lawyer, 63 Wall St., Res. 82 Montague St. Hulsart, Charles R., N. Y. '05 Civil Engineer, Municipal Bidg., Res. 2340-7th Ave.

- 7th Ave. Hulsart, Pierre M., N. Y. '06 Civil En-gineer, Municipal Bldg. Hunt, Robert F., My. '10 Manager, 41 Union Sq. Hunicke, Clarence C., N. Y. '14 Law (patent), 60 Wall St. Hunter, William, Le. '07 & Pa. '08 New England Sales Agt., 17 Battery Pl. Huntington, Herbert, Sy. '76 Editor & Publisher, 7319 Amboy Rd., Totten-ville ville
- Hutchinson, John W., Jr., N. Y. '93 Law-yer, 37 Wall St., Res. 353 W. 57th St.

- St. Hutchinson, Percy A., Hv. '98 Journal-ist, 27 W. 44th St. Hutton, Lefferts, Co. '02 Physician, Res. 257 W. 86th St. Hutton, Mancius S., Co. '05 Director Efficiency Bureau, 247 W. 54th St., Res. 257 W. 86th St. Hyde, Frederick E., Jr., Hv. '98 17 Park. Ave.
- Ave. Imlach, William B., Co. '99 & Pa. '00 Mechanical Engineer, 309 West End Ave.
- Ave. Ingraham, Ira F., Cy. '98 Physician, Res. 56 Morningside Ave. Issacs, Abram S., N. Y. '71 Professor & Lecturer, N. Y. Univ. Washington Sq.
 - Isaacs, Lewis M., N. Y. '97 Lawyer, ' 52 William St.
- 52 William St.
 Ivimey, Theodore, A. '17 Student, Res. 60 Clinton Pl.
 Ivins, William M., Hv. '01 Lawyer, 52 William St., Res. 75 W. 55th St.
 Jackson, Morris B., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 47 Willow St., Brooklyn
 Jackson, Will W., Co. '92 Manufacturer of Fire Places, 50 Beekman St., Res. 50 Pineapple St., Brooklyn
 Jacques, William S., Co. '09 Linen Rusi.

- 50 Fincappie St., Brooklyn
 Jacques, William S., Co. '09 Linen Business, 47 Leonard St.
 Jeliffe, Smith E., Co. '89 Physician, 64
 W. 56th St.
 Jenkins, Edward C., Sy. '00 International Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 124 E. 28th St., Res. 150 E. 35th St.
 Jacques, M. Mohama, 179 Responses

- St., Res. 150 F. 35th St.
 Jenks, Jeremiah W., Mch. '78 Professor, 13 Astor Pl., Res. 36 Gramercy Pk.
 Jenner, William A., Sy. '90 Teacher, Boys' High School, Brooklyn, Res. 511
 W. 122d St.
 Jennings, Irwin G., Mar. '10 Director & Secretary, 534 W. 48th St., Res. 548
 Riverside Drive Jerome, William T., A. '82 Lawyer, 137
 Wall St., Res. ,611 Cathedral Parkway

- Jewett. Frank B., Chi. '02 & Tec. '03 Ass't Chief Engr., Western Electric Co., 463 West St. Johanknecht, Richard, Lf. '09 Civil En-gineer, 81-83 Fulton St., Res. 131 Grove St., Jamaica

- Joannes, Francis E. Y., Cn. '00 Archi-tect, 52 Vanderbilt Ave. Johnson, Charles S., Ru. '91 Teacher, 241 W. 77th St. Johnson, Edwin R., Mch. '13 Promoting Secretary, American City Bureau, 87 Nassau St. Johnson, Kenneth S., Hv. '07 Telephone Engineer, 463 West St. Johnson, Reber N., Br. '14 Director Mu-sical School, St. Bartholomew's Church, Res. 159 W. 95th St. Johnson, Rossiter, Ro. '63 Editor, 34 Union Sq., Res. 3 W. 87th St. Johnston, Charles L., Jr., A. '13 Broker, 44 Exchange Pl., Res. 232 Hancock St. Brooklyn
- Brooklyn
- Jones, Hassett, Jr., Tec. '99 Electrical Engineer, 101 Park Ave. Jones, George H., Tec. '13 Architect, 50 E, 41st St., Res. 558 W. 113th St. Jones, Herman B., U. '00 237 E. 45th St.

- Jones, Herman B., O. 60 237 E. 45th St.
 Jones, Stanley W., Ham. '11 Law Clerk & Student, 115 Broadway
 Jones, Sullivan W., Tec. '00 Architect, 63 William St.
 Jones, Theodore F., Hv. '06 Ass't Pro-fessor, N. Y. Univer, University Hgts., Res. 2374 University Ave.
 Joy, Leslie W., Pa. '16 Graduate Student, Res. 47 Brevoort Pl., Brooklyn Joyce, Thomas F., Cy. '17 Student, Res. 51 W. 22d St.
 Judge, John C., N. Y. '90 Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn Karelsen, Ephriam A., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, 87 Nassau St., Res. 170 W. 73d St.
 Keady, George C., Wms. '15 Student, Co-lumbia Univ., Res. 436 Clinton St., Brooklyn Brooklyn
- Keasbey, Robert Q., Cn. '11 Insurance Broker, 55 Liberty St. Keating, Stephen H., Co. '93 Lawyer,
- Keating, Stephen H., Co. '93 Lawyer, 27 Cedar St. Keator, Thomas, Pa. '14 Banker, 57 Broadway, Res. 116 W. 64th St. Keays, Harold E., Hv. '10 Broker, 958 Lind Ave., Bronx, Res. 330 W. 95th
- St.
- Keck, Charles E., Ham. '97 Eastern Manager, 8 E. 34th St., Res. 30 N. 26th St., Flushing
 Keck, Fred R., Ham. '99 Teacher, Erasmus Hall High School, Brooklyn, Res. 352 Argyle Rd., Brooklyn
 Keddy, John L., Ham. '15 Student, Columbia Univ.
 Keefer, Charles M., N. Y. '07 Superintendent, 516 W. 28th St., Res. 4 Roman Ave., Forest Hills
 Keigwin. Henry W., Br. '79 Teacher, Evander Childs High School
 Kelsey, Edward D., Mar. '74 Instructor in Music, 1431-73d St., Brooklyn
 Kempner, Clarence, Hv. '06 Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn
 Kempner, Henry, Hv. '07 Instructor, Pratt Univ., Brooklyn, Res. 44 Monroe Pl., Brooklyn Keck, Charles E., Ham. '97 Eastern Man-ager, 8 E. 34th St., Res. 30 N. 26th

- Pl., Brooklyn
- Kenman, Herbert F., Ill. '12 Baseball Player & Farmer, New York Nat'l League Team

Kennedy, William L., U. '88 Stock Broker, 52 Broadway, Res. 142 W. 74th St

St. Kennedy, William L., Jr., U. '18 Student, Res. 142 W. 74th St. Kent, Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Architect, Chief Inspector, Man. Bor. Bureau Bidgs., Res. 108 Jamaica Ave., Flush-ing

Biogs., Acs. 200 , 100 ing Kent, Richard P., Co. '95 Guaranteed Mortgages, 184 Montague St., Brooklyn Kent, Warner W., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 338 West End Ave. Kenyon, Theodore S., Hv. '11 Patent Lawyer, 61 Broadway, Res. 321 W. 82d St. Voteham Smith C., N. Y. '06 Civil En-

82d St. Ketcham, Smith C., N. Y. '06 Civil En-gineer, 8 W. 40th St. Kiep, Henry A., Jr., Cn. '10 25 Broad St., Res. 247-80th St., Brooklyn Kierans, Matthew F., N. Y. '10 Mer-chant, Res. Arrietta St., Tompkinsville Kilbourne, Stanley S., Minn. '03 Clergy-man, 289-4th Ave. Killion, William V., Tu. '12 Madison Ave. & 41st St.

& 41st St.

Kilmer, Joyce, Ru. & Co. '08 Author & Newspaperman, With New York Times, Times Sq. Kimball, Robert E., Tu. '10 Res. 107 W.

43d St.

430 oc. King, Edward P., N. Y. '04 Surveyor, City Hall, Long Island City, Res. 35 Ackroyd Ave., Jamaica King, Willard V., Co. '89 President, 60

King, Willard V., Co. J. Broadway Kingsley, Paul J., Br. '15 Publishing, With Charles Scribner's Sons, Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brooklyn Kintzing, Lester, Pa. '00 Architect, 4735 Grand Central Terminal Knauth, Felix W., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 9 302 W. 76th St. Knauth, Theodor W., Hv. '07 Banker, 15 William St., Res. 12 Locust St., Flushing

15 William St., Res. 12 Locust St., Flushing Knauth, Victor W., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 302 W. 76th St. Kohler, Arthur W., Mch. '14 c/o Jones & Baker, 50 Broad St. Kranichfeld, Henry C., N. Y. '17 Stu-dent, Res. 286 Audubon Ave. Krom, Charles S., Cg. '07 Resort Hotel Management, 305-5th Ave. Kuenzel, Oscar, O. S. '05 Mechanical En-gineer, 90 West St., Res. 143 W. 80th St. Kuschke, John L., Le. '09 Teacher, Col-

St. Kuschke, John L., Le. '09 Teacher, Col-legiate School, 241-77th St. Ladd, Henry M., Jr., Wms. '14 Sales-man, 62 Duane St. Laird, James W., N. Y. '06 Business Manager, Palace Theatre, Tottenville, Res. 217 Centre St., Tottenville Lamb, Roland M., Tu. '00 Real Estate, 110 W. 34th St. Lamb, William W., A. '01 Teacher, Man-ual Tr. H. S., Brooklyn, Res. 925 E. Jath St., Brooklyn, Res. 925 E.

Langworthy, Howard T., Cg. '09 Physi-cian & Surgeon, Res. 480 Franklin Ave., Brooklyn

Lantz, John, Cg. '10 Steamship, 82 Bea-ver St.

Law, Charles B., Cr. & A. '95 Lawyer, 44 Court St., Brooklyn, Res. 46 Jerome

St., Brooklyn Lawton, Frank E., Tu. '94 42d St. Bldg., Res. 35 Washington Sq.

Lay, Charles D., Co. '00 & Hv. ' Landscape Architect, 15 E. 40th St. '02

- Lazarus, William H., Le. '12 Construction Dept., New York Central R. R., Grand Central Terminal Lazo, Carlos, Cn. '18 Student, Res. 33 W. 51st St. Lazo, Mario, Cn. '16 Student, 'Res. 33 W. 51st St.
- Lazo, Ma. W. 51st St. ^Harol
- Lazo, Mario, Cn. 10 Student, acc. C. W. 51st St. Leach, Harold D., My. '10 Factory Supt.; with Library Bureau, 424 W. 33d St., Res. 448 E. 26th St. Brooklyn Learned, William S., Br. '97 Teacher, Carnegie Foundation Leavenworth, Ellis W., Cg. '05 Lawyer, 90 West St., Res. 114 E. 84th St. Lee, Clayton D., Nw. '97 First Vice-President, World Bldg. Lee, Frederic P., Ham. '15 Student, Co-lumbia Univ.

- lumbia Univ. Leeds, Albert G., Ru. '14 N. Y. Telephone Co., Spring St., Res. 61 Norwood Ave., Brooklyn
- Brooklyn Le Febre, Clarence C., Wis. '07 U. S. Food & Drug Inspector, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture, 2070 7th Ave. Leonard, Edward W., Cg. '12 Bond Salesman, 115 Broadway 15 Leonard, John N., Wms. '15 Business, 258 Church St., Res. 640 Riverside Dr. Leonard, Walter C., N. Y. '04 Teacher, Public School 24, Res. 161 W. 92d St.

- St.
- Leslie, Harold D., Ru. '11 Advertising, 381 4th Ave. Levings, William S., Minn. '09 Collection Adjustments, 119 W. 40th St., Res.
- Hotel Breslin Levy, William L., N. Y. '97 Lawyer, 160 Broadway, Res. 46 W. 76th St. Lewis, Edward L., Jr., N. Y. '06 Auc-tioneer, 94 Pearl St., Res. 544 W. 157th
- Lindsley, George L., Co. '06 Lace Im-porting, 101 5th Ave. Lindsley, Girard, Co. '13 Architect, 101

Lindsley, Gi

- Park Ave. Line, Willard R., Ro. '12 Teacher & Fellow, Columbia Univ. Lithgow, Howard C., N. Y. '96 Mason & Builder, 79 King St., Res. 41 King St.
- St. Livingston, Herman, Wms. '05 Insurance Broker, 15 E. 10th St. Lockwood, Cornelius W., U. '99 Teacher, 435 E. 15th St. Loder, Robert, My. '15 Clerk, 41 Union Ca.
- Sq.

- Sq. Iongley, Francis F., Tec. '04 Consult-ing Engineer, 30 E. 42d St. Iord, Herbert G., A. '71 Professor, Co-lumbia Univ., Res. 623 W. 113th St. I.orenz, Robert H., Co. '17 Student, Res. 168 W. 81st St. I.oucka, Joseph B., Cg. '11 26 Broadway, Res. 117 E. 116th St. I.ouedrback, Walt, Mch. '11 Architect, 730 E. 182d St. I.ovejoy, Frederick W., Jr., Hv. '01 Su-perintendent, Res. 101 Gates Ave., Brooklyn Lowther, Christopher M., Co. '98 Real

- Brooklyn Lowther, Christopher M., Co. '98 Real Estate, 500 5th Ave. Ludlam, William L., N. Y. '68 Banker (retired), 48 Wall St. Lund, Hugh A., N. Y. '16 55 Wall St. Lyall, Paul C., Br. '16 Advertising, 217 Duffield St., Brooklyn, Res. 377 Greene Ave., Brooklyn Lyboldt, Archibald, U. '70 Physician, 280 W. 127th St.
- Lynch, James R., Ro. '85 Clergyman, 421 W. 23d St.



- Lynch, Richard T., N. Y. '00 Judge of City Court, 32 Chambers St., Res. 190 Riverside Drive
 Lyon, Issac, N. Y. '87 Dentist, 164 Her-kimer St., Brooklyn
 McAdam, John V., Minn. & Cn. '00 President, 417 E. 93d St.
 McCloskey, Bryson De H., My. '16 Public Health Work, 105 E. 22d St.
 McClure, William J., Co. '98 Electrical Engineer, 233 East Kingsbridge Rd., Bronx

- Bronx
- Bronx McColl, Irving G., Mch. '90 Summer Camp Director, Res. Hotel McAlpin McCollom, Harold C., Co. '03 Lawyer, 34 Nassau St., Res. 134 W. 58th St. McComb, Samuel D., N. Y. '99 Marine Insurance, 56 Beaver St., Res. Elting-
- McCombe, Isaac R., Cy. '08 Lawyer, 27 Cedar St., Res. 543 Hancock St., Brooklyn
- Brooklyn McCormack, John W., N. Y. '12 Civil Engineer, 30 Church St. McCormack, Joseph P., My. '07 Morris High School, Res. 589 E. 165th St. McCrea, Nelson G., Co. '85 Anthon Pro-fessor, Columbia Univ., Res. 430 W.
- fessor, Co 119th St.

- fessor, Columbia Univ., Res. 430 W.
 119th St.
 McDonald, John A., Pa. '15 Student, Union Theological Seminary
 McDonald, Grant M., Hv. '87 Finance, 5th Ave. Bk., 530 5th Ave.
 McDowell, Floyd F., N. Y. '06 Civil Engineer, 177th St. & 3d Ave.
 McDuffie, Robert A., U. '74 Lawyer, 302 Broadway, Res. 239 W. 123d St.
 McFarlane, Arthur E., To. '98 Author, 'Settlement House, 26 Jones St.
 McGeachin, Donald C., N. Y. '16 Clerk, 20-24 W. 37th St.
 McGiffert, Arthur C., Jr., Hv. '13 Stu-dent, Union Theo. Seminary, Res. 606 W. 122d St.
 McGovern, Rudolph A., N. Y. '07 Mining Engineer, 30 Broad St.
 McGovern, William F., N. Y. '08 Sales-man, 45 E. 17th St., Res. 21 Fort Washington Ave.
 McGuire, Walter P., Minn. '04 Editor, 200 Sth Ave., Res. Jasmine St., Flush-ing
 McKav, John H., N. Y. '97 Canitalist.

- ing

- 200 5th Ave., Res. Jasmine St., Flushing
 McKay, John H., N. Y. '97 Capitalist, 47 Cedar St., Res. 364 Lexington Ave.
 McKinney, Howard D., Ru. '13 Student of Music, Columbia Univ.
 McLintock, Frederick S., Co. '03 Advertising, 60 Broadway
 McMahon, Austin J., Cn. '97 Lawyer, 90 West St.
 McKillan, Albert C., N. Y. '00 Real Estate, 250 W. 106th St., Res. 936 W. End Ave.
 McNamara, Robert E., U. '08 Inspector, 360 Pearl St., Brooklyn
 MacCoundy, John T., To. '08 Physician, Res. 969 Park Ave.
 Macdonald, Albert J., N. Y. '13 Public Accountant, 22 Exchange Pl., Res. 561 W. 147th St.
 MacDougal, Albert E., Hv. '18 Student,
- MacDougal, Albert E., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 221 Broadway, Flushing
- MacGregor, Norman F., Br. '07 Rugs, With Stern Bros., W. 42d St.. Res. 40 W. 83d St.
- Mackey, John D. C., N. Y. '00 Civil En-gineer, 51st St. & Haynes Ave., Corona

.

- Mackinnon, Bergan A., Hv. '02 Publish-ing, 222 W. 39th St. Mackintosh, James H., Co. '12 Real Es-tate, With Bureau of Farms, Country Life Exposition, Grand Central Ter-minal

- minal Macmillan, James H., N. Y. '16 Student, Columbia Univ. MacVicar, Donald G., Cn. '15 Dry Goods, 38th St. & 5th Ave. Madden, Charles P., N. Y. '06 Civil En-gineer, 29 E. 20th St., Res. 601 W. 136th St. Magrane, Robert W., Hv. '03 Lawyer, 220 Broadway, Res. 27 W. 44th St. Maier, Herman R., N. Y. '11 Civil Engi-neer, Equitable Bidg., Res. 257 Decatur St., Brooklyn
- neer, Equitable Bldg., Res. 257 Decatur St., Brooklyn Major, Cedric A., Cn. '13 Lawyer, 46 Cedar St., Res. 183 Lefferts Pl., Brook-
- lyn Mallett, John P., Tu. '94 Electrical En-gineer, 25 W. 39th St. Manly, Thomas E., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 1914 Prospect Ave. Mann, Joseph F. T., Tu. '11 Salesman, 165 Broadway, Rm. 2212 Mann, Louis, U. '17 Student, 340 E.
- '11 Salesman,

- Mann, Hours, C. 17 Student, 580 B. 124th St. Mann, Walter J., U. '12 Business, 2312 3d Ave., Res. 539 W. 155th St. Marlow, Charles W., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 385 Franklin Ave., Brooklyn Marvin, Arthur, Sy. '91 Auditor, 504 Grant St.
- Marvin, Arthur L., Co. '97 Lawyer, 31
- Marvin, Arthur L., Co. '97 Lawyer, 31 'Nassau St. Marvin, Charles A., Wms. '05 Dry Goods, 34 Thomas St., Res. 174 McDonough St., Brooklyn Marvin, Harry B., U. '15 Res. 476 W. 152d St. Mathews, Robert V., Co. '95 Lawyer, 30 E. 42d St., Res. 205 W. 78th St. Matteson, Charles G., Ham. '76 Clergy-man & Author, 4314 Brandon Ave., Richmond Hill Matthews, Charles McD., N. Y. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 2420 Grand Ave. Maure, George, Jr., U. '07 Draughtsman, 249 Pracific St., Brooklyn Maurer, Henry B., N. Y. '87 Secretary, 299 Broadway, Res. 626 E. 35th St., Brooklyn

- Brooklyn

- 299 Broadway, Res. 626 E. 35th St., Brooklyn
 May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 Telephone Engineer, 195 Broadway
 Mayell, Albert J., N. Y. '00 Civil Engineer, 325 Lafayette St., Res. 322 E. 198th St.
 Maynard, Edwin T., Co. '06 1414 Pacific St., Brooklyn
 Mayou, Warren A., Ru. '90 Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., Res. 118 W. 58th St.
 Mead, Carl A., My. '91 Lawyer, With Shearman & Sterling, 55 Wall St., Res. 316 W. 79th St.
 Merchant, Huntington W., Co. '90 Law-yer, 5 Nassau St.
 Merrill, Whitney, Cn. '03 Engineer, Wil-liam St., Maspeth, Res. 2023 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn
 Merrill, William F., Ch. '12 & Hv. '13 Writer & Dramatic Critic, Res. 46 S.
 Washington Sq.
 Merrill, William P., Ru. '87 412 5th Ave.,
- Merrill, William P., Ru. '87 412 5th Ave., Res. 112 E. 36th St.
- Meurlin, Alfred, Cg. '18 Student, Res. 753 E. 17th St., Brooklyn Miesse, Frank H., O. S. '03 Advertising, 310 W. 106th St., Res. 615 W. 106th

Miller; Allison, Br. '18 Student, 240 E. 178th St. Miller, James E., Le. '93 Engineer, 43 Exchange Pl., Res. 363 Grand Ave.,

Brooklyn Samuel F., A. '84 Lawyer, 1493

Miller, Sam Broadway

Broadway
Miller, Seaman, Ru. '79 Lawyer, 2 Rector St., Res. 153 W. 77th St.
Miller, Thomas C., Ham. '85 78 Bible House, Res. 240 E. 178th St.
Miller, Wharton, Co. '13 Graduate Work, Res. 972A St. Johns Pl., Brooklyn
Milliken, Conrad, Ru. '01 Lawyer, Woolworth Bldg., Res. 419 W. 114th St.
Millik, John, Ch. '01 & Tec. '09 Engineer, 15 Dey St.
Minasian, George A., N. Y. '85 Lawyer, 132 Nassau St.
Miner, Robert B., Wms. '09 Paper Manufacturer, 62 Duane St., Res. 575 W.

Wracunes, or _____ 172d St. Mingle, Harry B., Pa. '99 Lawyer, Wool-worth Bldg. Mischler, Robert J., Wms. '01 Laces,

3647 Broadway Mitchell, Benjamin M., Tec. '93 Presi-dent, 90 West St. Mitchell, John Q., Mar. '80 U. S. Cus-toms Service, 641 Washington St. Mohrman, Alfred G., N. Y. '18 Auditor, Navarre Hotel, 38th St. & 7th Ave., Res. 415 E. 9th St. Molleson, Stanley H., N. Y. '00 Lawyer, 42 Broadway, Res. 227 W. 131st St. Moore, Charles J., N. Y. '13 Engineering Contractor, 8 W. 40th St., Res. 600 W. 187th St.

W. 187th St. Moore, Frank, Cn. '12 25 Broad St., Res. 1457 Dean St.. Brooklyn Moore, Frank G., Mar. '85 Professor, Columbia Univ., Res. 15 Claremont Ave. Moore, Frederick A., Mar. '90 Banker, 59 Wall St., Res. 434 80th St., Brook-lum lvn

^{1yn} Moore, Glenn E., Sy. '08 Bank Clerk, 320 Broadway, Res. 607 W. 136th St. Moore, John F., I.f. '10 Lawyer, 45 Cedar St., Res. 464 W. 152d St. Moore, T. A., Cg. '03 Lawyer, 92 Lib-

Moore, T erty St.

Moore, Wendell S., Cg. '16 New York Telephone Co., 81 Willoughby St.,

Brooklyn oore, William A., U. '84 Retired, 317 Moore, William A., U. W. 86th St. Moorehouse, Ernest B., Co. '15 Student, New York Univ. Hursh A., St. '05 Y. M. C. A.

New YORK UNIV. Moran, Hugh A., St. '05 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, 124 E. 28th St. Moran, James I., N. Y. '05 Refrigerating Engineer, 41st St. & Madison Ave. More, Brewster B., Cg. '10 Teacher, 18-20 W. 89th St.

- Morgenstern, Arthur C., Lf. '08 Civil En-gineer, Res. 247 W. 114th St. Morris, Alexander B., Co. '10 Insurance, 15 William St., Res. 169 Warren St., Brooklyn.

15 William G., McL. C., Brooklyn
Morris, Ralph C., Ru. '03 Clergyman, Edgewood Reformed Church, Brooklyn, Res. 1361 53d St.
Morrison, Charles A., Jr., N. Y. '04 Salesman, 90 West St.
Morrow, Watson B., Mi. '14 Manager, 1128 Broadway, Res. 18 Hunt St., Eim-hures

hurst lorse, Waldo G., Ro. '81 Lawyer, 10 Morse, Wa Wall St.

- Morton, Colby L., Bd. '10 Chemist, 655 Leonard St., Brooklyn Moses, Alfred S., Co. '13 Lawyer, 95 Liberty St., Res. 140 Claremont Ave. Mulvihill, Walter A., A. '07 Lawyer, 14 Wall St., Res. 1341 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn

- Wall St., Res. 1341 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn William L., N. Y. '07 Civil Ea-gineer, 675 Bay St., Stapleton, Res. 73 Harrison St., Stapleton Munn, James B., Hv. '12 Student, Res. 18 W. 58th St. Munro, John, Cn. '88 Publisher, 81 Fulton St.
- St.
- Munroe, Harry K., N. Y. '87 Teacher, Bryant High School, Long Island City Munyan, Arthur T., Tec. '15 17 Battery P1.
- P1.
 Murphy, Frederick W., Br. '99 Lawyer, Murphy & Fultz, 41 Wall St., Res. 630 Mansfield Pl., Brooklyn
 Murphy, Robert C., Br. '11 Zoologist, Museum of the Brooklyn Institute of Arts and Sciences, Brooklyn, Res. 293 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, Res. 293 Murphy, Starr J., A. '81 Lawyer, 26 Broadway
 Muzzev, David S., Hy. '93 Associate Pro-
- Muzzey, David S., Hv. '93 Associate Pro-fessor, Columbia Univ., Res. 492 Van Cortland Pk.
- Napier, Charles F., Jr., N. Y. '97 Auditor & Systematizer, 56 Hudson St.
- Naumann, Charles W., W. R. '96 Clergy-man, 25 5th Ave. NeCollins, John E., Wis. '92 Dept. of Music, 100 Washington Sq.
- Nesbitt, James L., Lf. '05 Lawyer, 17

- Nesbitt, James L., Li. '05 Lawyer, 17 Battery Pl.
 Nervius, Benjamin C., Ru. '67 Clerk, 217 E. 38th St., Res. 302 W. 99th St.
 Nevius, John H. C., Ru. '73 Manufac-turer, 217 E. 38th St., Res. 302 W. 99th St.
 Nichol, Raleigh B., O. S. '10 Motion Pic-ture Producing, Universal Camera Co., 1007 Times Bldg.
 Nichols, Harry W., Pa. St. & Co. '15 Law Student, Columbia Univ.
 Nightingale, Donald J., N. Y. & Cn. '18 Student, Res. 817 West End Ave.
 Nixon, Albert B., N. Y. '13 Accountant, Museum Natural History, Central Pk., Res. 236 University Ave.
 Nixon, Howard C., N. Y. '05 Salesman, 18 W. 18th St., Res. 224 Edgecombe Ave.
 Nixol Dir W. H. '00 Lawner 60 Wall

- Ave. Noel, Dix W., U. '99 Lawyer, 60 Wall
- St.
- Norlin, Charles F., N. Y. '10 Expert Ac-countant, 52 William St., Res. 561 W.
- Countant, 52 William St., Kes. 501 W. 147th St. Norton, Clarence G., N. Y. '12 Civil En-gineer, 325 Lafayette St., Res. 819 W. 180th St. Noxon, Frank W., Sy. '94 Editor, 30 Church St.
- Noyes, Charles S., A. '83 Journalist, 20 Vesey St., Res. 260 W. 76th St. Noyes, Charles S., A. '80 Lawyer, 198 Broadway
- Henry R., A. '95 Lawyer, 198 Noyes,
- Noves, Henry R., A. '95 Lawyer, 190 Broadway Noves, William B., A. '88 Physician, Res. 207 W. 56th St. Oakley, Charles S., Wms. '16 17 Battery
- Oakley, Masklin C. B., Ro. '64 & Cg. '66 City Missionary, 223 W. 21st St.

Digitized by Google

- Oatley, Harry B., Ro. '00 Draughtsman, 30 Church St., Res. 145 Wilson Ave., Flushing
- Flushing Odell, Elmer E., N. Y. '13 Dental Stu-dent, Res. 1404 Jessup Pl. Oldis, Edwin S., Ru. '10 Lawyer, 290 Broadway, Res. 1938 85th St., Brooklyn Olsen, Harold, My. '19 Student, 314 E. 52d St. O'Neale, James S., Co. '14 Newspaper Man, New York Tribune, Res. 600 W. 114th St. Oppenheim, Alfred L., II, '13 Broad Silt-

- 114th St. Oppenheim, Alfred L., U. '13 Broad Silks, 356 4th Ave., Res. 10 E. 130th St. Oppenheim, Louis, U. '75 Real Estate, Res. 10 E. 130th St. Oppenheimer, Bernard S., Hv. '97 Phy-sician, Res. 125 W. 86th St. Orr, Walter S., A. '12 Student, 14 Wall St.

- Orr, Walter S., M. J. Construction of the second se
- Nuclear States and Sta Overman, Ma: Mgr., 250 120th St.
- Pack, Mathew R., Cg. '10 So. American Rep., 79 Worth St., Res. 744 Putnam Ave., Brooklyn Perro Williak V. Day 172 Action And
- Rep. 79 Worth St., Res. 744 Furnam Ave., Brooklyn Page, William H., Ru. '73 Actor, Ard-more Hotel, 83 Bowery Palen, Frederick P., Cn. '94 Ass't Gen-eral Manager, Newport News Ship-building & Dry Dock Co., 233 Brosd-way, Res. The Dorchester, 85th St. & Riverside Dr. Palmer, Edward P., Sw. '06 Engineer, Rapid Transit Subway Construction Co., Res. 110 E. 16th St. Parker, Charles J., Le. '88 Principal Ass't Engineer, N. Y. Central R. R., Grand Central Terminal Parker, James C., Ham. '12 Salesman, 120 Franklin St., Res. 192 Etna St., Brooklyn

- Parker, James C., Jame J. Saccasar, 120 Franklin St., Res. 192 Etna St., Brooklyn
 Parker, Philo W., Cg. '12 26 Broadway
 Parker, William B., Hv. '97 Editor & Publisher, 32 Broadway
 Parry, Henry H., Cg. '82 Clergyman, 1250 Halsey St., Brooklyn
 Parsons, Carl C., Mch. '96 Manager, 60 Franklin St.
 Parsons, Floyd Y., Cn. & Ru. '98 Archi-tect, 1133 Broadway
 Parsons, Robert S., Ru. '95 Chief En-gineer, Erie R. R., 50 Church St.
 Passmore, George H., Minn. '12 Pub-lisher, 449 4th Ave., Res. 175 W. 73d
 Patterson, John, Co. '92 Lawyer, 43 Cedar St., Res. 420 Riverside Dr.
 Patterson, Thomas F., Hv. '92 Banker, 11 Wall St., Res. 114 Stuyvesant Pl., New Brighton

- 11 Wall St., Res. 114 Stuyvesant PL, New Brighton Pattison, Charles E., Ru. '84 Consulting Engineer, 1182 Broadway Pattison, Frank A., Ru. '87 Consulting Engineer, 1182 Broadway Patton, Albert B., Co. '90 Musical Bu-reau, 251 W. 42d St., Res. 253 W. 42d St. reau, 2 42d St.
- Peaslee, Amos J., Sw. '07 Lawyer, De Forest Brothers, 30 Broad St., Res. 18
- Gramercy Pk. Pell, William H. D., Co. '09 Lawyer, 5 Nassau St, Res. 404 W. 115th St. Pendleton, Nathaniei G., Co. '16 Business, 61 Broadway, Res. 336 W. 95th St.

- Penfield, Thornton B., Co. '90 & N. Y. '93 Y. M. C. A. Sec'y-Clergyman, 124 E. 28th St. Perkins, John T., Ham. '77 Vice-Presi-dent, Corn Exchange Bk., 13 William
- St.
- St.
 Perry, Arthur C., Jr., N. Y. '92 District Supt. of Schools, Res. 163 Mason St., Brooklyn
 Perry, Henry T., Hv. '90 Insurance, 56 Cedar St., Res. 215 W. 105th St.
 Perry, Ray P., Hv. '00 Gen'l Manufac-turing Manager, 17 Battery Pl.
 Perry, Reginald D., Wms. '14 Salesman, 62 Duage St.
- Perry, Reginald D., vy and 62 Duane St. Perry, Robert G., A. '97 Lawyer, 55 John St., Res. 5 Verona PL, Brooklyn Philbrick, John A., A. '86 Masons Ma-terials, Foot E. 97th St. Piedra, Harry T., Bd. '17 Student, 112 'Wall St. PH. '76 Lawyer, 200

- Wall St. Broadway Lincoln, N. Y. '91 Treasurer, 101 W 57th St.
- Pierce, Lincoln, N. Y. '91 Treasurer, 101 Park Ave., Res. 140 W. 57th St. Pierce, Paul L., Cn. '06 Engineer, 120 Broadway, Res. Cornell Club, 65 Park
- Pitcher, John B., Sy. '95 137 E. 22d St. Plough, Harold H., A. '13 Graduate Stu-dent, Columbia Univ., Res. 2805 Creston Ave.

- dent, Columbia Univ., Res. 2805 Creston Ave. Plough, Paul H., A. '17 Student, Res. 2805 Creston St. Pollak, Charles P., Le. '87 Superintend-ent, 189 Broadway, Res. 32 W. 40th St. Pollard, Harold S., Hv. '02 Journalist. 63 Park Row, Res. 50 W. 45th St. Pollard, Julian A., Neb. '05 Division Mgr., 50 Union Sq. Potter, Nathan Du M., A. '14 Artist, 21,5 W. 57th St. Pottle, Ernest H., Bd. '09 Sales Mana-ger, 233 Norman Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 370 Montgomery St., Brooklyn Powers, John O., Hv. '91 Advertising, 11 W. 25th St. Pratt, Herbert E., N. Y. '94 Sales Man-ager, 30 E. 42d St., Res. 269 F. 175th St. Sť.

- St. Price, Charles M., Hv. '09 Magazine Writer, Res. 27 W. 44th St. Proctor, David G., Co. '01 Actor & Playwright, 257 W. 86th St. Proctor, Andrew E., Nw. '96 Journalism, N. Y. American Purdy, Charles R., Sy. '04 Ase't Pay-master, 1631 Grand Central Terminal Putman, Joseph W., Tu. '91 Engineer, '59 Pearl St. Pyle, Stephen D., Br. '10 Student, Union Theo. Seminary, Res. 469 Washington Ave., Brooklyn Quincy, Edmund, Le. '13 Railway Sup-plies, 90 West St., Res. 780 Riverside Drive Raftery, John J., A. '05 463 West St.
- Drive Raftery, John J., A. '05 463 West St. Raine, Leslie H., My. '89 Manufactur-ing, With Lichtenstein Pachner Co., Inc., 38 W. 4th St., Res. 966 St. Nicho-las Ave. Ramaker, George W., Ro. '09 Clerk, c/o Germ. Am. Button Co. Randall, Clarence W., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 111 Broadway, Res. 247 Brooklyn Ave., Brooklyn

- Brooklyn Randall, John H., Minn. & Cg. '92 Clergy-man, Mt. Morris Baptist Church, Res. 28 W. 127th St.

Rannenberg, George L., Wis. '14 Manu-facturer, 147 Waverly PL, Res. 867 W. 181st St.

181st St. Raudnitz, Earl H., Pa. '13 Banker, 140 Broadway, Res. 10 W. 82d St. Raudnitz, Milton F., Pa. '17 Student, Res. 10 W. 82d St. Rawolle, Frederick C., Co. '05 Manu-facturer, 100 William St. Raymond, William O., Co. '96 Architect, 1123 Froadway

1123 Broadway

- 1123 Broadway Reighley, Frederick G., Man. '74 Book-kceper, 120 Broadway Reiley, Robert J., Co. '00 Architect, 477 5th Ave., Res. 14 E. 80th St. Reilley, Thomas T., N. Y. '05 Lawyer, 111 Broadway, Res. 225 W. 137th St. Reynolds, Clarence W., Ro. '01 81 Nassau St. Barnolds, Louis C. Po. '06 Thereber
- Reynolds, L Brooklyn, Louis G., Ro. '06 Teacher, n, Res. 103 Herkimer St.,
- Brooklyn, Kes. ----Brooklyn Reynolds, William C., N. Y. '90 Manu-facturing Stationer, 129 Lafayette St., Res. 279 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn Richards, George M., Wms. '04 Illustra-tor, Hampton Court, Richmond Richards, William H., U. '85 Civil En-gineer, Municipal Bldg., Res. 4260

Broadway Richardson, James B., Wms. '00 Manu-facturer, 260 W. Broadway Richardson, Jeremiah D., Ru. '02 Civil Engineer, 32 K. Penn Sta., 7th Ave. & 32d St., Res. 32 Vine St., Corona Richardson, Samuel E., Hv. '07 Lawyer, 55 Wall St., Res. 11 Montague Ter-resce Rocklum

race, Brooklyn Richmond, James L., My. '08 36 W. 9th

St.

St. Ricker, Shipley W., Bd. '08 476 5th Ave. Ridgeway, Erman J., Nw. '91 Publisher, Butterick Bldg. Riley, Lester H., Co. '92 Theatrical, 1564 Broadway

Broadway Rishell, Paul W., Pa. St. '14 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, University Heights, c/o N. Y. University, Y. M. C. A. Rix, Carl E., N. Y. '16 Farmer, Res. 530 W. 144th St. Roantree, William F., Cg. '04 Teacher, 220 W. 120th St., Res. 311 W. 122d St.

St.

- Robbins George W., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 600 W. 192d St. Roberts, Charles H., N. Y. '86 Builder, 10 Franklin Pl., Flushing, Res. 93
- Roberts, Charles H., N. 1. of Dauder, 10 Franklin Pl., Flushing, Res. 93 Amity St., Flushing
 Roberts, William L., N. Y. '92 Managing Editor, 381 4th Ave., Res. 1604 Uni-versity Ave.
- versity Ave. Robertson, Alexander H., Jr., U. '12 Civil Engineer, Public Service Com-mission, Res. 92 Gates Ave.. Brooklyn Robertson, John J., A. '84 Bldg. Inspec-tor, 56 Hanson Pl., Brooklyn Robinson, George W., Ru. '69 Superin-tendent, Public Schools, Rosebank, Res. 22 Penn Ave., Rosebank Robinson, James H., Hv. '87 Professor, Columbia Univ., Res. 924 West End Ave.

- Ave.

Ave. Robinson, Milton K., Ro. '12 Student, Columbia Law School Robinson, Theodore G., N. Y. & Co. '05 Manufacturer, 45 E. 17th St., Res. 395 E. 4th St., Brooklyn Rockwood, Richard B., Wms. '16 Stu-dent, Res. 434 W. 120th St. Bodger, David R., Ham. '82 Physician, 614 Freedom Ave., Richmond Hill

.

.

- Rodger, Robert W., Ham. '14 Manager, Res. 614 Freedom Ave., Richmond Hill Roe, John N., Lf. '87 Physician, 1443 Gates Ave., Brooklyn Rogers, Charles R., Ru. '11 Lawyer, 200 Recederar
- Rogers, Charles A., 290 Broadway Henry, N. Y. '19 Student, Res.
- Rogers, Henry, N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 20 W. 184th St.
 Rogge, Daniel, N. Y. '06 Contractor, 61st St. & 16th Ave., Brooklyn, Res. 3071 Perry Ave.
 de Roode, Albert, Hv. '04 Lawyer, 52 Weil:
- de Roou Wall St
- wall St. Roome, Allison B., Ru. '96 Manager, 158 Montague St., Brooklyn Rooney, Francis J., A. '04 400 Riverside
- Drive Roosa, George W., U. '09 Commercial Engineer, Holophane Glass Co., 340 Madison Ave. Root, Frankin T., Tec. '02 231 W. 39th
- St
- Root, Louis D., Ln. ... 233 Broadway Root, Wayne A., Cg. '05 Secretary & Treasurer, 233 Broadway, Res. Prince Root, Wayne A., Cg. 03 Octobergy Treasurer, 233 Broadway, Res. Prince George Hotel
 Root, William L., Cg. '00 Benjamin & Johnes, 1182 Broadway
 Rorebeck, Edwin F., Mar. '95 2d Vice-President, 49 Wall St.
 Roselle, Chilion, Ru. '00 Organist & Choir Master, Broadway & 114th St., Res. 502 W. 113th St.
 Posencrantz. Waldo B., Ru. '96 Engi-

- Waldo B., Ru. '96 Engi-
- Rosencrantz, Waldo B., Ru. '96 Engi-neer 111 5th Ave. Rotenbach, Louis O., N. Y. '91 Clergy-man, McDonough St. & Howard Ave. Brooklyn, Res. 525 Macon St., Brook-'91 Clergy-
- lyn Rothwell, Thomas H., Br. '93 Lawyer,
- 96 Broadway Rowe, Arthur C., Cg. '96 Lawyer, 2 Rector St., Res. 1445 Union St., Brooklyn
- Frederick W., Cg. '87 Lawyer, Fastern Parkway, Brooklyn, Res.
- lyn Rowe, Frederick W., Cg. '87 Lawyer, 728 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn Res. 1370 Unior St., Brooklyn Rowe, Louis H., Ro. '98 Lawyer, 165 Broadway, Res. Republican Club Rowland, Rudolph F., Tu. '11 Sales Man-ager, 30 Church St. Rowlands, William R., Cg. '74 Secretary, 140 Nassau St., Res. 423 Westminster Rd. Brooklyn

- Kowlands, William R., Cg. '74 Secretary, 140 Nassau St., Res. 423 Westminster Rd., Brooklyn
 Rowlands, Willis L., Cg. '91 Teacher, Board of Education
 Rowley, Alfred W., Sy. '07 Salesman, Res. 17 Schermerhorn St., Brooklyn
 Roy, Kenneth W., Tec. '15 Bretton Hall
 Rudolph, Robert L., N. Y. '92 Professor & Bishop, Res. 231 W. 51st St.
 Ruperti, Justus O., Wms. '18 Student, Res. 140 E. 71st St.
 Russell, Edward W., Ch. '12 Banker, 31 Nassau St.
 Russell, James E., Cn. '87 Dean of Teachers' College, Columbia Univ., Res. 500 W. 121st St.
 Russell, James E., Jr., Co. '17 Student, Res. 500 W. 121st St.
 Ryder, Frank C., My. '11 Sales Mgr., 50 Church St.
 Sage, George N., Ro. '05 Lawyer, Woolworth Bldg., Res. 520 W. 123 St.
 Sagendorph, Frank J., Ru. '87 70 Sth Ave.
 Sammis, Warren E., Co. '87 Lawyer, 1 Juster Co.

- Sammis, Warren E., Co. '87 Lawyer,
- 1 Liberty St. Sanborn, John P., Jr., Hv. '00 73 Dey St., Res. 27 W. 44th St. '00 Editor,



- Sanborn, Vincent G., Co. '15 Dept. of Phys. Ed. Columbia Univ., Res. 468 Riverside Dr.

- Riverside Dr. Santee, Harold E., Cn. '04 Physician, Res. 125 E. 57th St. Savage, Herbert K., Ru. '12 Ass't Edi-tor, 331 4th Ave. Sayer, Lucius E., Jr., Wms. '07 Manu-facturer, 62 Duane St. Sayre, Adolphe M., Hv. '99 Pension Ex-pert, 14 Wall St. Scannell, John J., N. Y. '08 Actor, 128 E. 31st St. Schell, Henry E., N. Y. '88 Salesman, 52 Vanderbilt Ave., Res. 2181 Bedford Ave., Brooklyn

- dent, Res. 3089 Broadway Schurtz, John G., Mch. '81 Production Engineer, 170 Broadway Schwarz, Herbert F., Hv. '04 Publisher, 303 5th Ave., Res. 255 W. 108th St. Schwarzwaelder, William O., N. Y. '74 Manufacturer, 13 E. 16th St. Scott, Elvin E., Nw. '90 Ass't Auditor, 120 Broadway Scott, Robert G., N. Y. '14 Contractor, Res. 155 W. 106th St. Scovel, Arthur D., Ham. '96 Manager Traffic Inspector, 58 W. Houston St. Scovel, Chester P., Ham. '04 Secretary, 130 E. 15th St. Scovil, Henry H., Le. '00 Assistant Sec-retary, 30 Church St., Res. 252 W. 85th St.

- retary, a 85th St. Scull, George F., Ru. '95 Lawyer, 149

- Seaman, Franklin T., A. '07 Real Estate, 95 Liberty St. Searle, Lorenzo W., A. '78 Lawyer, 56 Pine St., Res. 119 Fort Greene Pl., Problem

- Fine SL, Kes. 119 Folt Greene 1.1., Brooklyn
 Sears, Charles H., Cg. '98 Clergyman, 166 2d Ave., Res. 2462 De Voe Terrace
 Seaver, William N., Hv. '00 Librarian, 500 Municipal Bldg.
 Seedorff, Henry C., Co. '15 Insurance Broker, 49 Wall St., Res. 671 Grand Co. Beooklyn St., Brooklyn zeley, Walter H., Ru. '98 President, 218

- St. Brooklyn Seeley, Walter H., Ru. '98 President, 218 W. 42d St. Seggie, William, Jr., N. Y. '96 Real Es-tate, 413 Lenox Ave. Seip, Edward La W., Lf. '91 Optician, 104 E. 23d St., Res. 530 Riverside Drive Sellew, Waldo W., Co. '13 Editorial Bu-reau, 15th St. & Irving Pl. Sengstacken, Charles W., Co. '17 Student, Res. 497 Decatur St., Brooklyn

- Sengstacken, John H., Co. '14 Mechanical Engineer, 1790 Broadway, Res. 497 De-catur St., Brooklyn
- Sengstacken, Royal F., Sy. '13 Medical Student, Columbia Univ. Shackford, Lester B., Bd. '13 Business, 1180 Broadway, Res. 11 W. 95th St.
- Shakleton, Frederick J., Sy. '81 Clergy-man, 219 E. 27th St.
- Shafer, Delmar R., Sy. '02 Advertising, 18 E. 41st St., Res. 449 W. 21st St.

- Shafer, Morgan R., N. Y. '96 Machine Tools, 50 Church St., Res. 570 W. 156th St.
- Shafer, William B., Jr., Cn. '98 Steel Construction, 105 W. 40th St. Shaffer, Jacob H., Co. '91 Lawyer, 115 Broadway, Res. 97 Marlborough Rd.,
- Brooklyn Shanley, Thomas J., Jr., N. Y. '10 Pro-prietor of Restaurants, Res. 32 Riverside Drive
- Shaw, Harry J., Co. '94 Investment Banking, 111 Broadway, Res. 400 Con-vent Ave. Shedd, Gale C., Tec. '14 Otis Elevator
- Co. Sherin,
- erin, Arthur H., N. Y. '08 Advertising, 52 E. 19th St., Res. 385 Fort Wash-
- ington Ave. Sherin, Gilbert W., N. Y. '11 Salesman, 122 F. 25th St., Res. 717 W. 177th
- Sherman, merman, Dempster D., Co. '12 Sales-man, 26 W. 72d St., Res. 501 W. 110th St.
- Shipley, James H., N. Y. '96 Teacher, Curtis High School, New Brighton, Res. 453 W. 152d St. Shippee, Carl C., Hv. '01 Broker, 42

- Res. 453 W. 152d St. Shippee, Carl C., Hv. '01 Broker, 42 Broadway Sickels, Walter, N. Y. '92 Physician, 201 Newton Ave., Astoria Sickler, Harvey C. Lf. '95 Manufacturer, 165 Broadway, Res. 9 W. 68th St. Siebecker, Carl E., Le. '15 Salesman, 17 Battery Pl., Res. 60 W. 94th St. Simmons, Andrew C., N. Y. '17 Stu-dent, Res. 2077 5th Ave. Simmons, Joseph P., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 18 S. 27th St. Flushing Simonds, Edward, A. '85 Interior Decora-tor, 17 Livingston Pl. Simonson, George M., Ro. '84 Editor, 195 Broadway Simpon, Filmore B., Mar. '15 Student,

- Simpson, Filmore B., Mar. '15 Student, Pratt Institute, Brooklyn Sinclair, Charles G., Jr., Co. '12 Electri-cal Engineer, New York Telephone Co.,
- Cal Fugures, 15 15 Dey St. nclair, Ralph H., Co. '13 Advertising,
- 15 Dey D. Sinclair, Ralph H., Co. 432 432 4th Ave. Singer, Henry B., N. Y. '95 Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., Res. 411 W. End Ave. Sisson, Edgar G., Nw. '98 Editor, 119 W. 40th St. State L., Hv. '91 Clergyman, Broadway

- 55 Liberty St., Res. 411 W. End Ave. Sisson, Edgar G., Nw. '98 Editor, 119 W. 40th St. Slattery, Charles L., Hv. '91 Clergyman, Grace Church Rector, 804 Broadway Sloan, Alfred P., Jr., Tec. '95 Res. 500 West End Ave. Smith, Albert T., Pa. '08 Merchant En-gineer, 30 E. 42d St. Smith, Byron L., Br. '01 Civil Engineer, Lawyers Title & Trust Co., 160 Broad-way

- Lawyers inte of inter co., in Physician, 257 W. 74th St. Smith, George C., Jr., Hv. '15 Business, 89 7th Ave., Res. 39 W. 56th St. Smith, Henry B., Sy. '12 Physician, Cor. De Kalb & Raymond Sts., Brooklyn Smith, Henry O., Sy. '03 Lawyer, 92 Uberty St.

- Smith, Henry U., 53. U. Luberty St. Liberty St. Smith, Jules A., Cn. '02 Artist, 5255 Broadway, Res. 411 West End Ave. Smith, Kenneth O., Cg. '05 Newspaper Man, The Sun, Res. 601 W. 140th St. Smith, King, Hv. '05 Real Estate & Insurance, 20 Broad St., Res. 170 W. 734 St.

Digitized by Google

Smith, Oscar B., Jr., Co. '97 Architect, 25 Madison Ave. Smith, Stanley W., Co. '14 Engineer, Manhattan Bridge Plaza, Nassau St., Brooklyn, Res. 1701 Albemarle Rd., Brooklyn, Res. 1701 Albemarle Rd.,

- Brooklyn, Kes. 1701 Albemarie Kd., Brooklyn Smith, Stephen E., Co. '13 Manager, 331 Madison Ave. Smith, Theobald, Cn. '81 Director, Dept. of Animal Pathology, Rockfeller Inst. Smith, Vincent, Mar. '96 Gerry Offices, 258 Broadway, Res. 325 Amsterdam Ave. Ave.
- Ave. Smith, William E., Ro. '04 State Indus-trial Com., 1 Madison Ave., Res. 298 Cleremont Ave., Brooklyn Snyder, Edwin H., Co. '87 Vice-Presi-dent, Catskill Engineering Lines, Pier

- Snyder, Catskill Engineering 43 North River Snyder, Joseph G., Co. '86 Clergyman, 504 Bergen St., Brooklyn, Res. 9 8th Ave., Brooklyn Sommerville, William B., Wms. '16 Stu-dent, Columbia Univ., Res. 558 W. Sc. '12 Tobacco, Sommerville, William D., vr.ms. A. L. dent, Columbia Univ., Res. 558 W. 113th St.
 Spafford, Earle S., McG. '12 Tobacco, The Melachrino Co.
 Spalding, Samuel A., Tu. '94 Construction Engineer, Gibbs & Hill, Penna. Sta. Res. 501 Argyle Rd., Brooklyn Spedick, Charles E., Ham. '06 Lawyer, 26 Court St., Brooklyn M., 2d, Hv. '13 Student, Res. 24 Pierrepont St., Brooklyn Spencer, Frank A., Jr., Hv. '05 Lawyer,

- Spencer, Frank A., Jr., Hv. '05 Lawyer, 60 Wall St., Res. 1051 Faile St. Spencer, George S., Wis. '99 Actor, 130 W. 46th St., Res. 165 W. 47th St.
- w. 40th St., Kes. 165 W. 47th St. Spinden, Joseph H., Hv. '06 Scientist, Res. 57 W. 83d St. Springer, John W., N. Y. '13 Moving Pictures, Broadway & 89th St., Res. 553 W. 183d St. Stafford, John W., Tec. '16 129 Front St.
- St.
- Stahman, Arthur, A. '14 17 Battery PL, Res. 194 Lenox Rd., Brooklyn
- Stark, Clifford, Cg. '94 N. Y. S. Edu-cational Dept., 35 W. 32d St.
- Stephenson, Franklin, Sy. '08 22 Bank St.
- Sterner, Frank D., Lf. '07 Salesman, 16 E. 42d St., Res. 856 Nostrand Ave., Brooklyn Stevens, Walter A., Sy. '03 Real Estate, 55 John St., Res. 369 E. 21st St.,
- Brooklyn Stevens, Walter L., Hv. & Tu. '08 Man-ufacturer, 200 5th Ave., Res. 630 W.

- ufacturer, 200 5th Ave., Kes. 050 vr. 141st St. Stevens, William S., N. Y. '95 Teacher, De Witt Clinton High School Stewart, Newton P., Minn. 96 Law List Publisher, 90 West St. Stiebel, Samuel J., N. Y. '94 Importer, 49 E. 21st St., Res. 465 W. End Ave. Stiles, Meredith N., A. '02 Journalist, 51 Chambers St., Res. 719 8th Ave., Recoklyn
- Brooklyn Stillwagen, Frederick H., Hv. '96 Law-yer, 55 Wall St., Res. 391 Ocean Ave., yer, 55 . Brooklyn
- Stimson, Harry P., My. '77 Proprietor, Hotel Cumberland, Broadway & 54th St.
- Stoddard, Francis R., Jr., Hv. '99 Law-yer, 43 Exchange Pl., Res. 102 Waverly Pl.
- Stone, Joseph W., Le. '90 15 Wall St.

- Stone, Wilfred J., My. '02 Salesman, 41 Union Sq., Res. Apartment 56, 44 Morn-ingside Drive
- Ingside Drive Stotesbury, Louis W., Ru. '90 & N. Y. '92 Lawyer, 55 Liberty St., Res. 154 W. 74th St. Stout, Ralph, Hv. '98 Lawyer, 51 Cham-bers St. Stowell Charles W. A. 100 -
- bers St. Stowell, Charles W., A. '99 Insurance, 92 Liberty St., Res. 123 E. 78th St. Stowell, David D., Cg. '07 Physician, Res. 123 E. 78th St. Strader, George A., Lf. '00 Physician, 1349 Fulton Ave. Strahan, Joseph C. J., Cn. '13 Dry Goods, 38th St. & 5th Ave., Res. 817 West End Ave.

- 38th St. End Ave.
- End Ave. Strong, Lawrence W., A. '92 Physician, Res. 90 Morningside Drive Strong, William M., Cg. '94 Instructor, Frasmus Hall High School, Brooklyn, Res. 322 E. 19th St. Sullivan, Frank L., Br. '77 Field Repre-sentative Watchman-Examiner, 23 E. 26th St.

- sentative Watchman-Examiner, 23 E. 26th St. Swain, Henry S., Tu. '92 Chief Engineer, 138 Spring St. Swan, Clifford M., Tec. '99 Acoustical Engineer, Madison Ave. & 41st St., Res. 600 W. 115th St. Swartout, Everett W., Co. '08 Mechanical Engineer, 120 Broadway Swartz, Charles B., LL. '11 Student, Union Theological Seminary, 600 W. 122d St., Res. 101 Gorn St., Forest Hills Hills

- 122d St., Res. 101 Gorn St., Forest Hills
 Swartz, Philip A., Lf. '10 Student Volunteer Movement, 25 Madison Ave., Res. 101 Gorn St., Forest Hills
 Sweeney, Arthur, Hv. '90 Ass't to Corp. Counsel of N. Y. City, Municipal Bldg, Res. 600 W. 146th St.
 Sweetland, Elmer N., Cg. '15 Clerk, 409 W. 15th St.
 Sweetland, Elmer N., Cg. '15 Clerk, 409 W. 15th St.
 Sweetland, Fimer N., Cg. '15 Clerk, 409 W. 15th St.
 Sweetland, Fimer N., Cg. '15 Clerk, 409 W. 15th St.
 Swenson, Ernest S., Tu. '12 Teacher, '99 Livingston St., Brooklyn
 Talcott, James, Jr., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 60 W. 87th St.
 Talmage, John B., N. Y. '68 Lawyer (retired), 320 Broadway
 Taussig, Warren J., N. Y. '12 Flour Broker, Produce Exchange, Res. 29 W. 184th St.
 Taylor, James W., Man. '77 Real Estate, 203 Broadway, Res. 33 W. 90th St.
 Taylor, Joshua H., Sw. '03 Lawyer, American Radiator Co., 104 W. 42d St., Res. 2546 Creston Ave.
 Teetsell, Lewis G., Lf. '15 Research, With Payton-Hunt Co., 1387 Sedgewick Ave.
 Tenney, Ashton M., Ch. '12 66 Worth St.

- Payton-Hunt Co., 1387 Sedgewick Ave.
 Payton-Hunt Co., 1387 Sedgewick Ave.
 Tenney, Francis R., Co. '90 Insurance,
 95 William St.
 Tenney, Ashton M., Ch. '12 66 Worth St.,
 Res. 521 W. 185th St.
 Terry, James F., Sy. '12 Business, 50
 Church St.
 Terwilliger, Robert E., N. Y. '18 Accountant, 91 N. 3d St., Brooklyn, Res.
 561 W. 147th St.
 Thomas, Percy H., Tec. '93 Consulting
 Electrical Engineer, 2 Rector St.
 Thomas, Philip C., Ru. '94 Physician,
 44 W. 77th St.
 Thomas, Raphael C., Hv. '96 Clergyman,
 2d Ave. Baptist Church, 164 2d Ave.
 Thompson, Elias W., Ru. '89 Clergyman & President, 25 E. 22d St.

- Thompson, Henry, Cg. '72 Lawyer, 2 Wall St., Res. 155 W. 92d St. Thompson, Kirk W., Cg. '90 Teacher, Jamaica High School, Jamaica Thompson, Louis E., Sw. '03 Sales Ag't, Providence Lithograph Co., Woolworth Bldg
- Bldg.
- Thompson, Nelson W., Mch. '99 Physi-cian, Flower Hospital, 450 E. 64th St.

- St. Thompson, Thomas L., Cg. '01 Lawyer, 27 William St., Res. 2131 Broadway Thompson, Willis E., N. Y. '08 Civil Engineer, 50 Court St., Brooklyn, Res. 650 W. 177th St. Thomson, James C., N. Y. '69 Insurance, 20 Exchange PL, Res. 82 Washington PL. Thoma Louis M. Da '09 Arabitat 56th
- FL. Thorn, Louis M., Fa. 70 St. & Park Ave. Thorne, Jesse S., N. Y. '13 Civil Engi-neer, 55 Hansom Pl., Brooklyn, Res. '08 Secretary
- Thorne, Jesse S., N. Y. '13 Civil Engineer, 55 Hansom Pl., Brooklyn, Res. 1409 Vyse Ave.
 Throop, Benjamin B., Sy. '08 Secretary to President Erie R. R., 50 Church St.
 Thyng, Fred W., Cy. '02 Ass't Professor University & Bellevue Hospital Medical College, 388 E. 25th St.
 Tibbetts, Norris L., Hv. '16 Student, Union Theological Seminary
 Tippett, Clarence B., N. Y. '06 Lawyer, 'Res. 828 7th Ave.
 Tobey, Henry E., A. '98 Lawyer, 66 Broadway, Res. 1461 E. 13th St., Brook-

- lyn Tobin, bin, William N., (Broker, 55 John St. Cg. '11 Insurance
- Toll, John De W., Jr., Lf. '19 Student, 2 Rector St., Res. 22 W. 16th St. Tolles, Edward D., A. '99 Lawyer, 52 Broadway, Res. 419 W. 118th St.
- Tolson, Theodore E., Br. '06 Hotel Pro-prietor, Hotel Bristol, 122 W. 49th St.
- Tompkins, Millard F., N. Y. '02 Lawyer, 15 Broad St., Res. 34 Midwood St., Broad Lawyer, 15 Broad St., Res. 34 Midwood St.,
- Brooklyn Torney, Henry W., Cn. '04 Industrial Engineer, 51 E. 42d St., Res. '903 Park

- Ave. Torrey, Frank D., Sy. '91 Clergyman, Summerfield M. E. Church, Brooklyn, Res. 117 St. James Pl., Brooklyn Townsend, Arthur M., Sy. '03 Teacher, Erasmus High School, Brooklyn Townsend, Henry C., Jr., Co. '03 In-vestment Securities, Hanover Bldg., Pine & Nassau Sts., Res. 20 Gramercy Pl. PL.
- Townsend, William W., Sy. '09 Sales Mgr., 35 Wall St. Travis, Charles E., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, 99
- Nassau St. Travis, John C., Co. '92 Lawyer, 32 Nassau St., Res. 350 W. 71st St. Trippe, Charles W., Co. '94 Banker & Broker, 15 Broad St., Res. 163 E. 78th
- St.
- ppe, Clarence M., Ham. '07 Physician, St. Paul Hotel, Columbus Ave. & 60th Trippe,

- St. Tubby, Josiah T., Jr., Co. '96 Architect, 81 Fulton St. Tacker, John F., N. Y. '94 Lawyer & Director, 37 E. 28th St. Turner, James, A. '80 (retired), 66 Broadway, Res. 19 W. 54th St. Turner, Fhilip L., A. '12 Medical Stu-dent, Cornell Univ. Medical College, Res. 146 10th St. Elmhurst, L. I. Uhl, Charles F., N. Y. '99 Lawyer, 176 Broadway, Res. 125 E. 24th St.

- Underhill, Daniel, Jr., Sw. '94 Lawyer, Davison & Underhill, 50 Court St., Brookyln
- Brookyin Vail, Henry H., My. '60 Publishing (re-tired), 27 Pine St. Vanderburgh, Frederick A., Ro. '76 Teacher, 53 Washington Sq. Van Arsdale, Nathaniel H., Ru. '62 Clergyman & Editor, 149 Church St. Van Cleve, Aaron H., Le. '90 Chief Office Assistant, 220 W. 57th St., Res. 326 W. 56th St

- Van Cleve, Aaron H., Le. '90 Chief Office Assistant, 220 W. 57th St., Res. 326
 W. 56th St.
 Van Horne, John G., N. Y. '72 Civil Engineer, 165 Broadway, Res. Dallas Court, 144th St. & Broadway, Res. Dallas Court, 144th St. & Broadway, '07 Civil Engineer & Lawyer, 165 Broadway, Res. 344 W. 72d St.
 Van Horne, Julius J., Sy. '79 Printer, 48 Chambers St.
 Van Kampen, Adrian, Jr., N. Y. '18 22 Grand St.
 Van Orden, Frank M., Ru. '93 Physician, 660 E. 165th St.
 Van Slyke, George M., Sy. '01 Journalist, Herald Sq.
 Van Steenbergh, William H., Ru. '77

- Herald Sq. Van Steenbergh, William H., Ru. '77 * Lawyer, 10 Wall St. Van Valkenburgh, Edward A., A. '15 Grad. Student, Columbia Univ. Van Vleck, Joseph, Jr., Co. '96 Architect, 111 5th Ave. Vaughan, Wilbur S., Cg. '14 Engineering Student, Columbia Univ. Vaules, George T., Ru. '98 Teacher, P. S. 9, New Dorp, Res. '4052 Amboy Rd., Great Hills Voetsch, Charles A., Mv. '02 Lawyer, 2
- Voetsch, Charles A., My. '02 Lawyer, 2 Rector St.

- Rector St. Judah E., A. '13 Dry Goods, 313 Church St. Voorhees, Oscar McM., Ru. '88 Clergy-man, 350 E. 146th St. Voorhees, Ralph S., Ru. '90 Fire Insur-ance, 158 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 2137 83d St., Brooklyn Voorhees, Ralph W., Ru. '16 Student, Res. 350 E. 16th St. Vought, Grandin T., Jr., Hv. '11 Law-yer, 52 William St., Res. 139 E. 44th St. Vourte, Oscar, Mv. '15 346 Broadway
- St. Voute, Oscar, My. '15 346 Broadway Waddell, Ralph H., Minn. & Co. '03 Mort-gage Broker, 220 Broadway, Res. 320 8th Ave., Brooklyn Wager, Stephen N., Wms. '01 Insurance & Brokerage, 80 Maiden Lane Wagner, Paul B., Tu. '15 Civil Engineer, Res. 30 Kenmore Pl., Brooklyn Wagener, William A., Co. '04 Lawyer, 890 Broadway Wallace, Clyde C., Hv. '10 3 E. 14th Sta

- St.
- St. Wahlig, Rudolph C., Co. '08 Electrical Engineer, 4 Murray St., Res. 1841 Marmion Ave. Waite, Harry F., N. Y. '91 Manufac-turer X-Ray Apparatus, 252 W. 29th St. Wakelee, Edmund W., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, 50 Church St.

- Walker, Edmund W., N. Y. '91 Lawyer, 50 Church St.
 Waldo, Ralph H., My. '13 Res. 54 W. 71st St.
 Walker, Harry L., Tec. '00 Architect, 103 Park Ave.
 Walker, Joseph J., Sw. '92 Civil Engi-neer, American Bridge Co., 30 Church Sc.
- St
- SL Walrath, George, U. '03 Physician, Mari-ner's Harbor Walah, Edward F., N. Y. '08 Physician, 106 Central Park, W., Res. 3 E. 128th

- Ward, Wilbur, Wms. UV 22, W. 50th St. Wardlaw, Norman B., Cg. '10 Cotton Merthant, 368 Broadway Warren, Arthur D., Co. '04 Investment Securities, 60 Broadway, Res. 82 W. '24 St. J2th St.
 Warren, Charles P., Co. '90 Ass't Pro-fessor, Columbia Univ.
 Waugh, Edgar C., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 174 Perry Ave., W. New Brigh-

 - ton
- ton Way, Abner P., Sw. '98 Physician & Physical Director, Stuyvesant High School, 619 W. 179th St. Webb, John B., Mar. '82 Broker, Room 311, 621 Broadway Webster, Oliver C., N. Y. '92 U. S. Customs Appraiser, 641 Washington St. Weed, Eugene P., N. Y. '92 Lawyer, 154 Nassau St., Res. 117 Berkeley PL, Brooklyn
- Brooklyn Weeks, Raymond L., Hv. '90 Professor, Columbia Univ., Res. 620 W. 122d St. Weeks, Robert W., Tec. '13 Gibbs & . Hill Consulting Engrs., Pennsylvania Cen
- Ste
- Sta. Welch, Harold F., Cn. '10 Machine Tools, 111 Broadway Weld, Edward F., Hv. '85 Transportation, 809 Penn. Sta., Res. 512 Chestnut St., Richmond Hill Weller Theodore C. Cr. '00 Theotrical

- Kichmond Hill Weller, Theodore C., Cg. '09 Theatrical, 44th St. & Broadway Wellman, Wayne P., Ch. '14 Student, Res. Furnald Hall, Columbia Univ. Wensley, Roger L., Co. '16 17 Madison Ave., Res. 275 Jefferson Ave., Brook-lyn. lyn

- Ave., Res. 2/5 Jenerson Ave., Brook-lyn. Westcott, John B., Br. '09 Bond Sales-man, 42 Broadway Westervelt, John C., Cn. '94 Architect, 36 W. 34th St., Res. 995 Madison Ave. Westfall, John Van E., Ca. '95 Insur-ance, 120 Broadway Weyrauch, Martin H., U. '08 Editorial Staff, Brooklyn Daily Eagle, Brooklyn Res. 1036 E. 10th St., Brooklyn Wheeler, Walter H., Jr., Hv. '18 Student, Res. 2788 Broadway Whiston, William C., Tec. '93 Electrical Engineer, 154 Nassau St., Res. 407 Occan Ave., Brooklyn Whitaker, Allen B., Cg. '16 Res. 1119 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn Whitaker, Thomas J., Cg. '76 Clergyman, 1119 Jefferson Ave., Brooklyn Whitaker, Charles L., Br. '87 Associate Cor-responding Secretary, A. B. P. S. So-ciety, 23 E. 26th St., Res. 750 Carroll St., Brooklyn Cetty, 23 E. 26th St., Res. 750 Carroll St., Brooklyn White, Harry M., Man. '76 Jeweler, With Tiffany & Co., 401 5th Ave. White, James L., A. '84 Manufacturer, 280 N. Henry St., Brooklyn

- White, Leonard D., Co. '87 Stock Broker, 52 Broadway White, Milton C., Co. '13 & Le. '15 Business, 115 Broadway

- White, Owen S., A. '18 Student, Res. 2542 Creston Ave. White, Peter J., N. Y. '13 Garage Pro-prietor, 512-514 W. 37th St., Res. 239 hite, r. 512-514 w. ... W. 105th St. W. 105th St. Thite, Trumbull, A. '90 Editor, Res. 2542
- White,
- Creston Ave. Whitford, Edward E., Cg. '86 Ass't Pro-fessor, College of the City of N. Y., Res. 180 Claremont Ave.

- Whiting, Frederick, A. '82 Physician, 19 W. 47th St. Whiting, Jay E., Cg. '93 165 Broadway Whitney, Howard F., Hv. '99 Banker, 14 Wall St., Res. 530 Riverside Dr. Whitney, William B., Co. '03 Res. 3604 Broadway

- 14 Wall St., RES. 500 2010 Whitney, William B., Co. '03 Res. 3604 Broadway Whittaker, Guerdon W., Cg. '17 Student, Res. Hotel Marie Antoinette Whittelsey, Theodore, Wms. '90 Direc-tor, 561 W. 58th St. Whittemore, Robert D., Hv. '13 Statis-tician, 66 Liberty St. Wilcox, Julius, My. '58 Journalist, 83 Fulton St., Res. 29 Grace Court, Brook-lyn lyn Wiley,
- Wilty, Alexander C., N. Y. '09 Adver-tising, 381 4th Ave., Res. 1741 Sedge-wick Ave. Wilgus, Walter O., Mch. '12 Newspaper Man, N. Y. Tribune, Res. 549 River-side Drive

- side Drive Williams, Arthur D., Co. '94 Cut Stone, 133d St. & Walnut Ave. Williams, John D., Hv. '03 Theatrical Mgr., Empire Theatre Bldg. Williamson, John S., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 800 Linden Ave., Brooklyn Williamson, Walter, N. Y. '06 Instructor, 139th St. & Convent Ave., Res. 962 Anderson Ave.

- Williamson, Walter, N. Y. '00 Instructor, 139th St. & Convent Ave., Res. 962 Anderson Aye.
 Williford, Edward A., Ill. '15 Salesman, Wagner Elec. Mfg. Co., 30 Church St.
 Willsie, Henry E., Wis. '92 President, Anglo-American Refrigerator Co.
 Wilson, Kirtland A., N. Y. '05 Man-aging Editor, 40 Stone St.
 Wilson, Randolph C., Co. '04 Teacher, De Witt Clinton High School, 10th Ave. & 59th St., Res. 616 W. 138th St.
 Winchester, William E., Br. '98 Busi-ness, Deering, Milken & Co., 79 Leon-ard St., Res. 601 W. 110th St.
 Windolph, August P., Co. '02 Architect, 27 W. 33d St., Res. 645 West End Ave.
 Wolff, Henry F., Hv. '99 Lawyer, 27 William St., Res. 645 West End Ave.
 Wolff, Paul C., N. Y. '09 Lawyer, 141 Broadway
 Wolfam Elmer B. W P. '03 Advantie
- Wolf, Fau C., T. Broadway Broadway Wolfram, Elmer B., W. R. '03 Advertis-ing Representative, 345 5th Ave. Wood, Mathew W., Pa. '01 Lawyer, Wool-worth Bldg., Res. 416 74th St., Brook-

- lyn Wormser, Rene A., Co. '17 Student, Res. 100 W. 91st St. Wortman, Elbert B. M., A. '10 Adver-tising, 440 4th Ave. Wray, Royal A., My. '12 59 John St., Res. 35 E. 17th St., Brooklyn Wunderlich, Ernest G., N. Y. '14 Clerk, 7 Hanover Sq., Res. 309 W. 90th St. Wurster, William F., Co. '14 Business, 90 West St., Res. 327 Lenox Ave.
- Wyckoff, William F., Ru. '77 Lawyer, 215 Montague St., Brooklyn, Res. 90
- Herriman Ave., Jamaica Yalden, James E. G., N. Y. '93 Superin-tendent, 222 E. 64th St.
- Yates, George W., Wms. 85 Ag't, 155-163 Leonard St. Young, William E., Jr., Co. '91 Broker, 15 Wall St., Res. 384 Park Pl., Brook-
- lyn
- Youngling, Louis S., N. Y. '15 Civil Engineer, South Ferry Tunnels, Res. 453 W. 34th St.

442

- Yule, Alexander C., N. Y. '13 Medical Student, Fordham Univ., Res. 943 Grant Äve.
- Zimmerman, George A., N. Y. '11 Gen'l Contractor, 18 E. 41st St., Res. 10 W.
- 61st St. Zinsser, John S., Hv. '16 Student, Co-lumbia Univ.

- Niagara Falls Buck, Percy C., Bd. '13 Shipping Clerk, Defiance Paper Co., Res. 211-3d St. Cannon, Joseph J., O. S. '17 Cannon Meat Store, Res. 433-7th St. Cannon, William A., O. S. & Pa. '16 727 Main St.
- Cannon, Willian 727 Main St.
- Carveth, Hector R., To. '96 Manager, Niagara Electro Chemical Co., Res. 118 Buffalo Ave.
- Conklin, Earl B., Br. '08 Electro-Chemist, Castner Electrolytic Alkali Co., Res. 355 10th St. Craig, Vurnyer A., Bd. '13 Manufacturer, 2201 Pierce Ave., Res. Cor. Pierce & 224 Ste
- 22d Sta. /Edmands, Isaac R., Tu. '91 Chief Engi-neer, Union Carbide Co., Res. 167 Edmands, Issac R., Tu. '91 Chief Engineer, Union Carbide Co., Res. 167 Buffalo Ave.
 Hancock, John P., Mch. '15 Secretary, 724 Park Pl., Res. 19 Lochiel Apts.
 Palmer, Amos D., Ro. & Co. '05 Sales-man, c/o Visor Knitting Co.
 Saunders, Lewis E., Ro. '97 Chemist, Res. 123 Buffalo Ave.
 Steuber, Paul D., Ro. '14 Merchant, 370-3d St., Res. 771-15th St.

Norfolk Wheeler, Alfred W., Tu. '97 Physician & Surgeon

North Chatham

Flanders, George L., U. '87 Lawyer

North Evans

Goetz, Philip B., Hv. '93 Instructor

Northport

Codling, William B., Sy. '15 Real Estate Cohen, Octavus P., Tu. '08 Civil Engi-neer, Res. c/o E. L. Carrington Smith, Henry O., Sy. '03 Lawyer

North Tonawanda

North Tonawanda Cramer, Edward S., Wms. '07 Public Accountant, Res. 367 Tremont St. Gilbert, Ellis, Ro. '00 Clergyman Gillespie, George E., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 266 Goundry St. McCoy, Frank A., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 222 Goundry St. Robertson, William W., Jr., Cn. '17 Stu-dent, Res. 394 Goundry St. Silverthorne, Frederick W., Pa. '15 Presi-dent, The Island, Res. 101 Christiana St. St.

Norwich

Clark, Robert L., Sy. '96 Clergyman, 240 N. Broad St. Gasten, William, Co. '87 Lawyer Hershey, Aldus N., Lf. '93 Chemist, 53

- Hershey, A Main St.
- Parsons, Lewis C., Br. '01 Manager, L. C. Parsons, 5 & 10 Cent Store

Nyack Crawford, Morris DeC., Wms. '04 Cotton Goods, Res. 22 Depew Ave.

- Haring, Cornelius I., Ru. '81 Lawyer, 63 Ist Ave. Hendrick, Welland, Cg. '80 Principal Leggett, Alan, Wms. '12 Garage, 93-95 Burd St., Res. 69 Ist Ave. Leggett, Paul, Wms. '01 Automobile & Garage Business, 93-95 Burd St., Res. 69-1st Ave. Park, John, Co. '17 Student, Res. South Broadway

Oakfield

- Dodge, Edward C., Ro. '76 Clergyman Gove, Curtis C., My. '74 Clergyman Halsey, Bruce F., A. '99 Hoyt, Frank F., Ham. '91 Clergyman

Odessa

Hamilton, George K., Cg. '99 Clergyman

Ogdensburg Warburton, Stacy R., Br. '98 Clergyman, First Baptist Church, Res. 147 State St.

Old Forge Lindsay, Robert N., Sy. '17 Student

Olean

- Olean Crane, Horace A., Sy. '85 Clergyman, Supt. Olean Dist., Genesee Conference (M. E.), 126 N. Barry St. Cummings, Guy H., Sy. '09 Insurance, Masonic Temple, Res. 124 S. Ist St. Shelby, Cass K., Le. '92 Master Mechanic, Buffalo Division, Penn. R. R., Res. 209 E. State St. Walldorff, Robert L., Sy. '19 Student, Res. 308 N. Clinton St.

Oneida

- Freeman, Shirley R., Sy. '08 Business, Oneida Community, Ltd. Holmes, John E., A. '12 Silverware, c/o Oneida Community, Ltd. Moore, James, My. '96 Lawyer, 59 Main St.
- St

- St. Noyes, Pierrepont B., Cg. '92 President, Oneida Community Ltd. Riley, Charles E., Cg. '14 Science Teacher, Res. 49 ½ Stone St. Rockwell, Charles W., Ham. '05 Manu-facturer, 31 East Walnut St. Yard, William H., Sy. '97 Clergyman, 27 Broad St.
- Yard, William 27 Broad St.

Oneida Castle

- Avery, James B., Ham. '67 Real Estate
- Oneonta Curtis, Arthur M., Cn. '89 Teacher, Res. 84 Maple St. Farley, Edson J., Cg. '83 Clergyman, 73 Chestnut St. Parks. Education

- Chestnut St. Parks, Edward A., Cg. '09 Salesman Tucker, Raymond M., Sy. '13 Architect, Res. 53 Main St. Van Woert, Ice D., A. '11 Lawyer, Thompson & Van Woert, Res. 20 Wal-Van nut St.

Onondaga

Phillips, Albert C., Ham. '71 Lawyer

Orient Danforth, Frank S., Tec. & N. Y. '07 Director

Erdman, Albert, Ham. '58 Clergyman

Orr's Mills

Orr, Walter S., A. '12 Student

Ossining

Woods, George R., Tu. '10 Teacher, Holbrook School

Oswego

Bentley, Norman S., A. '92 Lawyer, King, Bentley & O'Connor, Res. 33 W. 6th St.

St. Handy, Seymour, U. & Sy. '04 Teacher, High School, Res. 183 E. 7th St. Kenyon, Carl DeF., Ro. '95 Clerk Leffingwell, Elisha D., Cn. '71 Physician McCloskey, Bryson DeH., My. '16 Public Health Work, Res. 101 W. 6th St. Wright, Avery S., Sy. '00 Attorney, Os-wego City Svgs. Bk. Bidg., Res. 51 W. 6th St.

Otisville Lyall, Harold W., Br. '08 Bacteriologist, New York City Antitoxin Laboratory

Owasco

Seibert, George G., N. Y. '89 Clergyman

Owego

Andrews, George L., Cg. '17 Student, Res. 333 Front St.

Oxford

Loomis, Burdett H., Tu. '89 Clerk Parsons, James S., Cg. & Ro. '96 Merchant

Palatine Bridge

Elithorpe, John S., Jr., '16 Student Spraker, Livingston M., Sy. '11 Automo-bile Dealer

Palmyra

- Abbott, George L., Ham. '10 Clerk, 50 Main St., Res. The Wayne, 42 Main 50 St.

St. Dixon, Harry, Sy. '19 Student, Res. 37 Jackson St. Dixon, Robert G., Sy. '17 Student Griffith, Frederick A., Ham. '16 Student Griffith, Frederick W., Ham. '86 Manufacturer

- Griffith, Henry W., Ham. '18 Student Rushmore, John W., Jr., Ham. '16 Smith, Louis de F., Hv. '96 Insurance Swetman, Ralph W., Ham. '07 Teacher

Patchogue

- Conklin, Howard S., Jr., Lf. '15 Shaw, Franklin W., Lf. '04 Lawyer, Main St., Res. Rose Ave. Valentine, Rushmore R., Ham. '19 Student, Res. 334 E. Main St. Wakeham, William H., Sy. '93 Clergy-
- man

Pavilion

Post, David E., Cg. '75 Clergyman, R. F. D. 36

Pawling

Gamage, Frederick L., Br. '82 Headmaster, Pawling School Gamage, Frederick L., Jr., Tec. '17 Stu-

dent

Pearl Creek

Brooks, George S., Ro. '17 Farmer

Pearl River

Bargfrede, John F., Wms. '09 Lawyer

Peekskill

- Daley, Frank H., U. '03 Lawyer Hill, Norman C., N. Y. '07 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 906 Orchard St. O'Brien, William L., Co. '17 Student Rembe, Walter J., N. Y. '18 Student, Res. 1107 Main St. Swartwout, Frank R., Co. '08 Lawyer, 105 South Division St., Res. 864 Paul-ding St. ding St.

Pelham

- Davis, Frederick A. W., Tec. '15 Res. 165 Boulevard Isaacs, Lewis M., N. Y. '97 Lawyer Stone, Joseph W., Le. '90

Pelham Manor

Penfield, Walker, Wms. '19 Student, Res. 91 Jackson Ave.

Penfield

Harris, Charles L., Ro. '06 Farmer

Penn Yan

- Bromley, Carl J., U. '05 Ingraham, Forest W., Ro. & O. S. '16 Student
- Student Owen, Harvey J., Ro. '75 Clergyman Spooner, Marvin L., Sy. '76 Farmer, R. F. D. 6 Wheeler, Bradley L., Sy. '15 Student of Agriculture, Res. Box 216

Perry

Dibble, Cassius H., Ham. '68 Clergyman Olmsted, William D., Ro. '91 Lawyer

Peru

Everett, Warren H., Ham. '94 Physician

Phelps

Whitney, Henry B., Cn. '90 Confidential Agent

Philmont

Aken, James N., U. '18 Student

Phoenicia

Richardson, Roy M. D., Ru. '15 Teacher, Woodland School

Pine Bush

McKinney, Howard D., Ru. '13 Student of Music

Pine Hill

Cure, Fred D., U. '15 Merchant, Main St., Res. Academy St.

Pineville

Holley, Arthur, U. '03

Pittsford

- Hill, Joseph H., Ro. '85 Lawyer, Res.
- Longmeadow Stewari, Alexander McG., Ro. '00 Farmer, R. F. D. 1 Tinker, Glenn A., Sy. '17 Student

Plainfield

Digitized by Google

Howe, Charles H., Sy. '98 Jeweler

Plattsburg

Clark, Charles R. U. '06 Naval Officer Goff, Eugene W., U. '07 Merchant, 50 S. Catherine St., Res. 22 S. Catherine S. St

SL Langlois, Henry J., U. '04 Transitman, City Bldg., Res. 16 Sletson Mead, Junius E., My. '90 Clergyman Sinclair, Benjamin G., Br. '07 Teacher, State Normal School

Port Chester

Port Chester Brennan, Walter C., Le. '08 Engineer, Daly & Merritt Guntzer, John H., Jr., N. Y. '18 Student Putnam, John F., U. '04 Accountant, Res. 48 Elmont Ave. Ricker, Daniel J., My. '09 Teacher, High School, Res. 251 West Chester Ave. Sands, Benjamin J., Hv. '90 Physician, King St.

Port Henry

Cady, Gilbert E., My. '93 Clergyman

Port Jefferson Child, Frank S., Jr., Ham. '03 Physi-cian, E. Broadway, Res. Belle Terre

Port Jervis

Fort Jervis Braman, Sidney T., U. '94 Secretary, 30 Jersey Ave., Res. 17 Broom St. Cuddeback, William L., Cn. '76 Physician & Surgeon, Pres. Nat'l Bk. of Port Jervis, Res. 48 Sussex St. Rundel, Bennett S., N. Y. '05 Physi-cian

cian.

Port Washington

Mackey, John D. C., N. Y. '00 Civil En-gineer, Res. 122 Main St. Mackinnon, Bergen A., Hv. '02 Publish-ing, 65 Murray Ave.

Potsdam

Fotsdam Fay, Harry H., Ham. '92 Publisher, Elliot, Fay & Sons, Res. 20 Elm St. French, Harry L., My. '09 Teacher Moore, Frank W., U. '81 Manufacturer, Potsdam Lumber Co. Moore, Merton, U. '15 Student, Res. 4 Lawrence St.

Pottersville

Westveer, Adrian, Ru. '65 Clergyman

Poughkeepsie

Poughkeepsie Bahret, Henry G., U. '17 Student, Res. Violet Ave. Bright, Richard T., Pa. St. '17 Student, Res. 328 Church St. Case. Clifford P., Ru. '97 Clergyman, 265 Mill St. Fox, Jay S., Br. '94 Principal High School, Res. 13 Virginia Ave. Gow, George C., Br. '84 Professor, Vas-sar College, College Ave. Sagendorph, Frank J., Ru. '87 Res. 21 Adriance Ave.

Sagendorph, Frank J., Ru. '87 Res. 21 Adriance Ave. Wilson, George R., Ru. '08 Automobile Tire Mfg., 10 Washington St.

Poughquag

Brill, Edward H., Ru. '14 Cattle Breeder, Holland Farms

Pulaski

Hoyt, James T., U. '74 Lawyer

Purchase

Collins, Richard, Co. '91 Real Estate

Queens

Loomis, Chauncey C., Hv. '15 Chemist Officer, L. P. C. Laboratories Pennock, Stanley B., Hv. '15 Chemist, L. P. C. Laboratories

Red Creek

Coleman, Edward J., Cg. '06 Farming & Insurance

Hull, Friend M. M., Ham. '00 Farmer Perkins, George M., Sy. '02 Clergyman (M. E.)

Remsen

Samuel, Edward E., Sy. '91 Librarian, Didymus Thomas Memorial Library

Rensselaer

Beiermeister, Frederick J., Wms. '04 Man-ufacturer, 2 Green St., Res. 37 Broad-WAV

Rheims

Bauder, Charles C. W., Le. '96 V Business, Pleasant Valley Wine Co. '96 Wine

Rheinbeck

Mitchell, Lewis A., Ro. '90 Clergyman

Richfield Springs

Boyce, John, Ham. '17 Student Brockway, Almond C., U. '18 Student Evans, Albert L., Ham. '04 Student

Richmond

Richards, George M., Wms. '04 Illustra-tor, Hampton Court

Richmond Hill

Farnham, Edwin P., Br. '73 Clergyman,

Farnham, Edwin P., Br. '73 Clergyman, 450 Elm St.
Harby, Isaac, U. '95 Contractor, Res. 223 Lefferts Ave.
Matteson, Charles G., Ham. '76 Clergy-man & Author, 4314 Brandon Ave.
Rodger, David R., Ham. '82 Physician, 614 Freedom Ave.
Rodger, Robert W., Ham. '14 Manager, Res. 614 Freedom Ave.
Scherer, Philip C., Jr., Br. '15 Chemist, Res. 52 S. Johnson Ave.
Weld, Edward F., Hv. '85 Transporta-tion, Res. 512 Chestnut St.

Ripley

Swezey, George S., Ro. '84 Clergyman

Riverdale-on-Hudson

Cooper, Clayton S., Br. '94 Clergyman & Author, Res. Rockledge

Riverhead

Harmon, Willard P., Co. '94 Clergyman, Res. 1st St.

Rochester

Alder, Isaac, Ro. '89 Lawyer, 1008 Gran-ite Bldg., Res. 25 Buckingham St. Amsler, Edward S., Pa. '06 Physician, 672 F. Main St. Anderson, John T. L., Ro. '19 Student, Res. 35 Baldwin St.

DELLIA UPSILC
 Angell, Edward B., Ro. '77 Physician, Res. 295 Alexander St.
 Antisdale, Louis M., Ro. '93 Editor, 30 Exchange St., Res. 180 Dartmouth St.
 Atkina, Lawrence B., Ro. '15 Supt., c/o Utz & Dunn Co., Res. 35 Strathallan Ball, Raymond N., Ro. '14 Salesman, 912 Granite Bldg., Res. 99 Aldine St.
 Barhite, John A., Ro. '81 Lawyer, 817 Ins. Bldg., Res. 13 Buckingham St.
 Barker. Curtis W., Ro. '97 Private Sec., 34 City Hall, Res. 54 Kingston St.
 Bascom, Frank T., Ro. '98 Physician, 174 E. Ave., Res. 680 Monroe Ave.
 Beach, William H., Ro. '81 Lawyer, 718 Powers Bldg., Res. 680 Monroe Ave.
 Beall, Res. 126 Albemarle St.
 Beltz, Herman, Ro. '12 Instructor, Res. 160 Grand Ave.
 Bendict, Percy A., Ro. '11 Chemist, Eastman Kodak Co., Res. 335 Lexing-ton Ave.
 Bennett, Fred L., Ro. '05 Manufacturer.

ton Ave. Bennett, Fred L., Ro. '05 Manufacturer, 16 State St. W. Co. '91 Teacher,

16 State St. Bennett, William M., Cg. '91 Teacher, West High School; Res. 18 Warwick Ave.

Ave. Benton, George A., Cu. Court House Bissell, Williston W., Sv. '92 Optometrist, 271 Main St., Res. 1030 Lake Ave. Blackmon, Charles D., Ro. '93 Manu-facturer, 26 Industrial St., Res. 187

Blackmon, Charles D., Ro. '93 Manufacturer, 26 Industrial St., Res. 187 Culver Rd.
Bramlev, Herbert W., Ro. '90 Merchant, 250 E. Main St.
Brickner, Isaac M., Ro. '91 Lawyer, 323 Filwanger & Barry Bldg.
Briggs, John S., Ro. '90 Advertising Counsel. 423 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. 25 Frion Crescent
Brown, Arling D., Ro. '15 Manufacturer, 163 St. Paul St., Res. 12 Edgewood Pk.
Brown, Donald W., Sv. '15 Circulation

Brown, Donald W., Sv. '15 Circulation Dept., The Post Express, Res. 66 Brighton St.

Brown, Kenneth I., Ro. '18 Student, Res. 129 Roslyn St. Carroll. George G., Ro. '98 Physician,

Carroll. George G., Ro. '98 Physician, 614 W. Main St. Carroll, Hugh B., Ro. '98 Lawyer, 323 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. 614 W. Main St.

Chadsev, Roy P., Ro. '98 Police Clerk, 137 Exchange St., Res. 56 Tacoma St. Clark, Frnest R., A. '91 Teacher, E. High School, Res. 75 Pinnacle Rd. Clark, Irving T., Pa. '02 Physician, 120 Augusting St.

- Clement, Benjamin H., Ro. '98 Manu-facturer, 50 Lorimer St., Res. 50 Dewey

Collier, George D., Ro. '03 1 Athens

St. Cox, Charles P., Ro. '98 Real Estate, 111 Cox Bldg., Res. 2 Girard St. Cronise, Adelbert, Ro. '77 Lawver, 602 Wilder Bldg., Res. 27 S. Goodman St.

Cross. Edward S., Ro. '16 L. Adler Bros. & Co., Res. 40 Boardman St. Cummings, Raymond H., Ro. '18 Clerk, Lawvers Co-Operative Publishing Co. Dale, Francis M., Ro. '15 Res. 37 Gibbs St.

Davis, Curtis C., Ro. '11 Salesman, 114 Central Bldg., Res. Spencerport

- Davison, Edward F., Ro. '98 Manufacturer, 634 Lexington Ave., Res. 457 Maplewood Ave.
 Disbrow, Thomas C., Ro. '04 Manufacturer, 280 Lyell Ave., Res. 165 Saratoga Ave.
 Dodge, Charles W., Mch. '86 Professor, Univ. of Rochester, Res. 330 Oxford St.
- SŁ
- Donohue, John M., Sv. '15 Business, East-man Kodak Co., Res. 264 Flower City Pk.
- Pk. Dransfield, Thomas, Ro. '58 Retired, Res. 13 Myrtle Hill Pk. DuBois, Abraham F., Ro. '97 Printer, 82 St. Paul °* Res. 13 Audubon St. Dunn, Wilbur R., Ro. '11 Insurance, 804 Granite Bldg., Ro. '04 Insurance, 401 Wilder Bldg., Res. 35 Evergreen St.
- St.
- Elder, William A., N. Y. '13 Salesman, 1026 Granite Bldg., Res. 459 Meigs St. Eldridge, Ernest S., Ro. '01 Draughtsman, 1050 University Ave., Res. 523 Augus-
- tine St.
- well, Glenn B., Cg. '03 Librarian, Rochester Theological Seminary, Res. Ewell, Librarian,
- Rochester Theological Seminary, Res. 10 Brighton St. Ewell, Glen H., Ro. '17 Student, Res. 570 Plymouth Ave. Fairchild, Herman LeR, Cn. '74 Pro-fessor, Univ. of Rochester, Res. 106 Winterroth St. Fletcher, Alfred P., Ro. '00 Ass't Supt. Pub. Inst., Municipal Bldg., Res. 54 Warwick Ave. Foote, Lemuel H., Ro. '09 Merchant.

- Warwick Ave.
 Foote, Lemuel H., Ro. '09 Merchant, 7 Public Market, Res. 20 Ripley St.
 Forbes, Charles, Ro. '64 Physician, 121 N. Fitzhugh St.
 Fowle, James H., Ro. '09 Teacher, East High School, Res. 360 Hayward Ave.
 French, Edward A., Ro. '93 Physician, 209 Alexander St.
 French, Francis J., Ro. '91 Manufacturer, Mustard St., Res. 213 Culver Rd.
 French, Robert T., A. '84 Physician, 69 Alexander St.
 Fuller, Henry D., Ro. '05 & U. '06 Mer-chant, 488 E. Main St., Res. 552 Har-vard St., Gasener, George S., Ro. '93 Manufacturer,

- vard St. Gardner, George S., Ro. '93 Manufacturer, 147 Clifton St. Geis, Alfred M., Ro. '17 Student, Res. 35 Strathallan Pk. Gillette, Charles L., Ro. '18 Student, Res. 80 Kenwood Ave. Gillette, George A., Ro. '82 Lawyer, 1017 Wilder Bldg., Res. 80 Kenwood Ave. Gillette, Percival W., Ro. '16 Res. 80 Kenwood Ave. Gleason, James E., Cn. '92 Manufacturer, Gieson Mfg. Co., Res. 27 Hamilton Ave. Ave.
- Glen, Frank E., Ro. '74 Dep. Comptrol-ler, 23 City Hall, Res. 168 Harvard St.
- Gucker, Colba F. H., Ro. '14 Teacher, Res. 150 Frank St. Hague, Eliott M., Ro. '93 Physician, 652 F. Maifi St.
- Hawkins, Charles B., Ham. '78 Mgr. of Manufactory, 205 St. Paul St., Res. 166 N. Goodman St.
- Hawkins, Raymond W., Ro. '16 Student, Res. 615 Grand Ave. Hemstreet, Harvey I., U. '97 Civil En-gineer, 423 Cutler Bldg., Res. 110 Stout St.

446

- Hennington, Charles W., Ro. '02 Physician, 292 Alexander St.
 Hill, Joseph H., Ro. '85 Lawyer, Aqueduct Bldg.
 Hoekstra, Jacob A., Ro. '63 Editor, 5 S. Water St., Res. 54 Gibbs St.
 Holden, Raleigh W., Sy. '01 Business, Res. 190 Wellington Ave.
 Holzwarth, Charles H., Ro. & Sy. '06 Teacher, West High School, Res. 43 Elmdorf Ave.
 Humelbaugh, Jesse C., Ro. '13 Reporter, "Democrat & Chronicle," Res. 24 Rundle Pk.
- dle Pk.
- die Fk. Hunter, Fred W., Ro. '07 Promoter, 28 Mason St. Hutchinson, Charles X., Sy. '87 Clergy-man, 63 Chili Ave. Ireland, Corydon B., Jr., Ro. '10 Mer-chant, Supt. N. Y. Central Sta., Res. 425 Post Are.

- Ireianu, Colyton, Y.C. Central Sta., Res. 425 Post Ave.
 Johnson, Byron A., Sy. '11 Lawyer, 33 Elwood Blvd., Res. 511 Woodbine Ave.
 Kohlmetz, William C., Ro. '95 Lawyer, 617 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. Const St.
- 617 Elwanger & Barry Bidg., Aca. Grant St. Lakeman, William R., Ro. '16 Student, Res. 2 Lake View Pk. Lamb, Norval E., Tu. '06 Telephone En-gineer, N. Y. Telephone Co., Res. 95 N. Fitz Hugh St. Lamberton, Alexander B., Ro. '66 Capi-talist, 737 East Ave. Lane, George A., Ro. '96 Physician, 40 Gibbs St., Res. 186 N. Union St. Large, Wallace B., Ro. '04 Physician, 725 Joseph Ave.

- 40 GIDDS SL, RES. 180 M. Oniou St. Large, Wallace B., Ro. '04 Physician, 725 Joseph Ave. Leffler, George H., Ro. '96 Sales Mana-ger, 637 St. Paul St., Res. 49 Selye Ter. Line, Willard R., Ro. '12 Teacher & Fellow, Res. 220 S. Rowley St. Longbotham, Albert H., Sy. '12 Editor, Democrat & Chronicle, Res. Chester-feld Arts. field Apts.

- field Apts. Ludolph, Richard P., Ro. '17 Res. 12 Oliver St. Lunt, Leslie E., Ro. '19 Student, Res. 113 Jefferson Ave. Lynn, George T., Wms. '10 Lawyer, Wilder Bildg., Res. 14 Lamberton Pk. Lynn, John D., 2d, Ro. '12 Clerk, 14 Lamberton Pk. Lynn, Maurice G., Wms. '10 Lawyer, Wilder Bildg., Res. 14 Lamberton Pk. McChesney, Frank H., Ro. '09 Insur-ance, 9 Elwood Bildg., Res. 350 Seneca Parkway Parkway
- Maccherlein, Fred, Ro. '09 Merchant, 379 East Main St., Res. 69 Avenue D. Maine, Henry C., Ham. '70 Publicist & Author, 81 Lake Ave., Res. 210 Oxford
- St.
- Mangan, James M., Co. '05 Lawyer, 414 Insurance Bldg., Res. 75 Westminster Rd.
- Rd. Marks, Donald, Ro. '18 Student, Res. 339 Berkeley St. Martens, Henry W., Ro. '96 Lawyer, 517 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. 87 Martin St. Mason, Dewey R., Ro. '11 Registrar, Mech. Inst., Res. Belmont St. Mason, Loren E., Jr., Ro. '13 13 Locust St.
- St. Mengerink, William K., Ham. '14 Stu-
- dent, 180 S. Goodwin St. Merrell, Alden J., Ro. '88 Teacher, Res. 88 Edgerton St.
- Merrell, John L., Ro. '13 Teacher, East High School, Res. 106 Edgerton St.

- Merrell, William' D., Ro. '91 Teacher. Rochester Univ. Messner, Arthur J., Cn. '12 Hotel, Powers
- Hotel
- Mills, Foster L., Ro. '19 190 South Ave., Res. 31 Savannah St. Muir, Harold E., Br. '11 Draughtsman, With General Fire Extinguisher Co., 630 Mercantile Bldg., Res. 329 Frank SŁ
- St. Munson, Charles H., Ro. '16 Student, Res. 1 Burke Terrace Munson, George K., Ro. '14 Stenog-rapher, Police Headquarters, Res. 1 Burke Terrace Norwood, Harry Y., Br. '02 Engineer-ing, Taylor Instrument Co., Res. 62 Chastrum St
- Chestnut St. O'Brien, Hugh J., Cn. '95 Lawyer, 610 Insurance Bldg., Res. 25 Lake View Pk
- O'Brien, Leo, Ro. '96 Physician, Res. 16 James St. Olmstead, Albert H., Ro. '92 Manufac-turer, 782 St. Paul St., Res. 223 Wel-

- unter, 102 SL Faul SL, Mes. 205 Wei-lington Ave. Packard, Laurence B., Hv. '09 Instructor, Univ. of Rochester Page, Jay S., Ro. '92 Lawyer, 317 El-wanger & Barry Bidg., Res. 85 Ken-Page, Jay S., wanger & Barry Blog., wood Ave.
 Partridge, Earl A., Cg. '04 Teacher, East High School, Res. 95 Middlesex Rd.
 Peake, Howard L., Ro. '94 Salesman, 21 State St., Res. 146 Troupe St.
 Phillips, Cyrus F., Sy. '04 Electrical In-spector, 407 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., 710 Dewey Ave. Ro. '77 Librarian, Wrighton

- spector, 407 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. 710 Dewey Ave. Phinney, Herman K., Ro. '77 Librarian, Univ. of Rochester, Res. 8 Brighton
- St.
- Pierce, Charles L., Ro. '02 Lawyer, 1008 Wilder Bldg., Res. 1771 St. Paul St. Pierce, Horace G., Ro. '74 Lawyer, 309 Elwanger & Barry Bldg., Res. 310
- Jay St
- Jay St. Quade, Edward C., Ro. '13 292 Avenue C. Ramaker, Benjamin A., Ro. '10 Sales-man, Bausch & Lomb Co., Res. 102 Pearl St. Ramaker, George W., Ro. '09 Clerk, 1½ Elmhurst St. Rathjen, Arthur, Ro. '06 & Co. '10 Lawyer, 35 Elwood Bldg., Res. 35 Anthony St. Rauschenbusch, Walter, Ro. '85 Teacher, Theo. Seminary, Res. 4 Portsmouth Terrace

- Theo. Seminary, Res. 4 Portsmouth Terrace
 Redfern, Edwin C., Ro. '01 Lawyer, 514 Insurance Bldg., Res. 30 Audubon St.
 Reed, Roy M., My. '04 66 Exchange St., Res. 30 Mulberry St.
 Rees, John G., Cg. '11 Salesman, 217 Powers Bldg.
 Reilly, Harold W., Ro. '18 Student, Res. 508 Columbia Ave.
 Robinson, Milton K., Ro. '12 Student, Res. 311 Kenwood Ave.
 Robinson, Raymond McL., Ro. '10 Teacher, Res. 311 Kenwood Ave.
 Ruliffson, Raymond J., Wms. '00 Under-taker, 31 Gibbs St., Res. 170 Seneca Parkway Parkway
- Rykenboer, Edward A., Ro. '12 Res. 222 Raines Pk.
- Salter, Robert, Ro. '97 Contractor, 44
- Aldine St. Savage, Ray K., Ro. '03 Teacher, No. 7 School, Res. 36 Riverside St. See, Arthur M., Ro. '12 Musician, 575 Averill Ave.

447

Slade, Lester P., O. S. '11 Civil Engi-neer, New York State Barge Canal, Triangle Bidg., Res. 114 Vassar St. Slater, John R., Hv. '94 Professor, Univ. of Rochester, Res. 21 Thayer St. Smyth, Hamlet A., Ro. '11 Lawyer, 417 Elwanger & Barry Bidg., Res. 32 Clay St.

Snell, Squire H., Cg. '05 Principal, H. W. Longfellow School 36, Res. 7 Nelson St.

Soule, Harold W., Ro. '13 Student, 19 Strathallan Pk. Soule, Herbert C., Jr., Ro. '16 Student, Pee 10 Strathallan View 10 Student,

Soule, Herbert C., Jr., Ro. '16 Student, Res. 19 Strathallan Pk. Soule, Roland P., Ro. '17 Student, Res. 19 Strathallan Pk. Sparlin, Ezra M., Ro. '85 Insurance, 912 Granite Bldg., Res. 429 Seneca Plusae

912 Granite Diug., Stark, Clifford, Cg. '94 N. Y. S. Educa-tional Dept., Res. 84 Kingston St. Stearns, Albert H., Ro. '97 Lawyer, 901 Wilder Bldg., Res. 229 Meigs St. Stedman, Murry S., Sy. '10 Branch Man-ager, 118 Clinton Ave., S., Res. Univerager, 118 Clinton Ave., S., Kes. Univer-sity Club Storer, Charles H., Ro. '15 Student, Res. Adams St. Homer U. '98 Lawyer, Res. 95

69 Adams St. Strong, Homer, U. '98 Lawyer, Res. 95 Troup St. Sutherland, William, Ro. '03 Engineer, 249 Melville St., Res. 20 Curtiss St. Taylor, Harrison C., Ro. '11 Teacher, East High School, Res. 229 Hawley

St. Taylor, Marsh N., Ro. '05 Lawyer, Court House, Res. 280 Berkley St. Taylor, William J. R., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 13 Prince St. Thompson, George M., Ro. '97 Physician, 222 Westminster Rd. Townsend, Charles L., Sy. '06 Lumber Business, 1040 Jay St., Res. 239 Rugby Ave. Ave.

Ave.
Ave.
Ave.
Ave.
Ave.
Ave.
Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Res. 61
Prince St.
Van Vechten, Fred E., Ro. '09 Clerk, Merchants Bk., Res. 66 Crawford St.
Vollertson, Bernard H., Ro. '15 Student, Res. 5 Normandy St.
Wallace, William V., Ro. '19 Student, Res. 309 Melville St.
Warren, Jesse B., Ro. '92 Laundry, 196 Court St., Res. 533 Culver Rd.
Webster, George Y., Ro. '01 Lawyer, 303 Wilder Bldg., Res. 34 Riverside St.

St.

St. Webster, Roy C., Ro. '78 Lawyer, 303 Powers Bldg., Res. 1115 Lake Ave. Wells, Franklin W., Ro. '13 Insurance, 804 Granite Bldg., Res. 166 N. Good-win St. Ed. al. W. 100

win St. Wentworth, Edward T., Hv. '09 Physi-cian, 1232 Lake Ave. West, Nathaniel G., Ro. '07 Teacher, No. 6 School, Res. 223 Warwick Ave. Whittle, John A., Tu. '00 Physician, 701 Main St., W. Wickes, Robert B., Ro. '78 Lawyer, 47 S. Fitzhugh St., Res. 282 Barrington St. Wilcox Albert H. Bo. '00 Teacher Fact

SL. Wilcox, Albert H., Ro. '90 Teacher, East High School, Res. 224 Barrington St. Wilder, Maurice A., Ro. '08 Teacher, Mech. Inst., Res. 40 Werner Pk. Wile, Abram J., Ro. '99 Executive Sec'y, Jewish Y. M. C. A., Res. 52 Roslyn St. '90 Teacher, East

Wile, Solomon, Ro. '72 Lawyer, 1232

- Wile, Solomon, Ro. '72 Lawyer, 1232 Granite Bldg.
 Wilson, Lewis M., Ro. '06 Lawyer, 506 Wilder Bldg.
 Winans, Edwin H., U. '88 Lawyer, 47 S. Fitzhugh St., Res. 85 Belmont St.
 Winans, Henry E., Ro. '95 Clerk, Au-gusta St., Res. 114 Weld St.
 Withington, Farley J., Ro. '00 Insurance, 212 Granite Bldg., Res. 593 Park Ave.
 Wright, Cornelius R., Ro. '09 Lawyer, 1015 Ins. Bldg., Res. 3 Alliance Ave.
 Wright, Edwin M., Cg. '09 Teacher, East High School, Res., 195 Meigs St.

Rockaway

Mooney, Joseph J., Co. '18 Student

Rockaway Park

ocks, Edmund L., N. Y. '07 Mortgage Broker, Res. 36 S. 7th Ave. Cocks,

Rockville Center

Carmichael, Joseph E., Ham. '00 Teacher Klaes, Louis J., N. Y. '19 Student, Res. 15 Terrell Ave.

Morrison, Charles A., Jr., N. Y. '04 Salesman

Rome

Greenfield, De Linton W., Ham. '69 Merchant, 122 N. Washington St., Res. 716 Washington St. Peabody, Henry H., Cg. '66 Clergyman, 314 Thames St.

Rosebank

Dodd, Edward A., A. '91 Rector, St. John's Church Robinson, George W., Ru. '69 Superin-tendent, Public Schools, Res. 22 Penn

Ave.

Roscoe

Finch, Ray F., U. '03 Salesman

Roslyn

Roome, Allison B., Ru. '96 Manager, Res. Roslyn Estates

Rouses Point

Coates, Robert F., My. '17 Student

Roxbury

Silver, Bruce R., N. Y. '14 Instructor

Rve

Kye Bonnell, Clarence H., Ru. '92 Physician & Surgeon, Boston Post Rd. Chamberlain, Andrew F., N. Y. '07 Clergyman, M. E. Church, Res. 94 Boston Post Rd. Seely, Walter H., Ru. '98 President, Res. Milton Point Rd.

St. George

Hummel, Frank M., Ru. '01 Teacher, 42 Richmond Terrace

St. Johnsville

- Butler, James S. Johnsville Snell, Alfred J., U. '17 Student Snell, Dewitt S., U. '19 Student, Res. 23 Kingsbury Ave. 23 Kingsbury Ave. Walrath, Leon J., U. '17 Student

Salem Moulton, Fred N., U. '86 Principal, Wash-ington Academy

Salt Point Welton, Cephas B., Br. '74 Clergyman

Saranac Lake Meeker, Junius D., Ham. '07 Principal, High School, Res. 180 Breadway Paterson, Robert C., McG. '98 Physician,

50 Shepard Ave. Schrader, George R., Ham. '18 Student

- Saratoga Springs Andrews, Charles P., U. '17 Law Student, Res. 173 Circular St. Clark, Oilver V., Sv. '94 Architect Ferris, Albert W., N. Y. '78 Physician & Director, N. Y. State Reservation Guernsey, Willis A., My. '80 Contractor & Dealer in Decorations, 468 Broad-way, Res. 14 York Ave. James, Lewis A., Wms. '19 Student, Res. 15-5th Ave.

- James, Lewis A., Wms. 19 Student, Kes. 15-5th Ave. James, Robert L., Cn. '03 Trustee Moore, William T., Ham. '96 Lawyer Mosher, Charles L., Ham. '99 School Su-perintendent, 163 Circular St. Yates, George W., Wms. '85 Agent, Res. Saratoga Club

Saugerties Sebring, Arad J., Ru. '59 Clergyman

- Scarsdale Brewster, William T., Hv. '92 Professor Crane, Alexander M., Hv. '94 Lawyer Oakley, Charles S., Jr., Wms. '16 Busi-
- ness rr, William W., Hv. '96 Managing Edi-0п,
- tor Pfeiffer, W Weyland, Cn. '16 Student, P. O.
- Box 58 Talmadge, John B., N. Y. '68 Lawyer (retired)
- Swartwout, Russell G., Co. '11 Archi-tect, Res. Port Rd. Wilson, Kirtland A., N. Y. '05 Managing
- Editor

Schaghticoke Banker, Howard J., Sy. '92 Superintendent

- Schenectady Abbey, Samuel H., Cn. '09 Electrical Engineer, General Electric Co., Res. 211 Seward Pl.

- Seward Pl. Clark, Andrew W., Cg. '74 Nurseryman & Florist, 1729 Union St. Davies, Arthur E., U. '08 Lawyer, Parker Bldg., Res. 501 Lenox Rd. Davis, Cassius M., Mch. '08 Electrical Engineer, General Electric Co., Res. Engineer, Univ. Pl.

- Engineer, General Electric Co., Res. Univ. Pl. Ellims, Carlton W., Tu. '13 Electrical En-gineer, General Electric Co. Evans, Herbert S., Pa. '01 Electrical En-gineer, General Electric Co. Ewell, Burt F., Ro. '14 Engineer, Res. 305 Parkwood Blvd. Fink, Eugene D., U. '11 Teacher, 33 Wendell Ave. Fobes, Francis H., Hv. '04 Ass't Pro-iessor, Union College Forrest, Oscar F., Tu. '04 Electrical En-gineer, General Electric Co., Res. 517 Brandywine Ave. Hogan, Robert J., Ru. '91 Clergyman, 11 N. Hegeman St.

- Houghton, Ernest B., U. '15 Insurance, Res. 28 Swan St.
 Kitchin, Howard W., U. '08 Radiographer, Petty Officer, U. S. Navy, Res. 32 Rugby Rd.
 Kitchin, William C., Sy. '82 Insurance, 86 Parker Bldg., Res. 32 Rugby Rd.
 Landon, Robert J., U. '80 Lawyer, 123 State St., Res. 740 Union St.
 Landreth, William O., U. '76 Professor, Union College
 MacMagent, General Electric Co., Res. 109 Elm Ave.
 MacTaggart, Robert A., U. '15 Medical
- MacTaggart, Robert A., U. '15 Medical Student, Res. 427 Smith St. Marvin, Harry B., U. '15 General Electric
- Co.
- Co., Wis. '00 Electrical Engineer, General Electrical Co., Res.
 44 Bedford Rd.
 Murdock, Henry H., Jr., Sy. '09 Secretary of State's Office, Res. 610 Rugby
- Rd
- Kd. Newton, James I., My. '03 Teacher, High School, Res. 616 Gillespie St. Newton, Raymond A., U. '16 Engineer, General Electric Co. Rushmore, David B., Sw. '94 & Cn. '95 General Electric Co., Res. 234 Union St.
- SŁ
- Ryan, James C., Le. '01 Electrical Eng., Foreign Dept., Gen. Electric Co., Res. 864 Union St.
- 864 Union St. Sheldon, Lucian A., Neb. '06 Mechanical Engineer, General Electric Co., Res.

- Engineer, General Electric Co., Res. 124 Furman St. Smith, Irving D., Jr., Co. '13 Elec. En-gineer, General Electric Co. Smith, Irwin F., Pu. '16 General Electric Co., Res. 905 State St. Smith, Rolland B., U. '05 Civil Engineer, Parker Bldg., Res. 1206 State St. Swart, Martin P., U. '88 Merchant, H. S. Barney & Co., Res. 811 Union St. Streibert, Jacob A., U. '09 Electrical En-gineer, General Electric Co., Foreign Dept. Strong, Homer, U. '98 Lawyer. 269 State Strong, Homer, U. '98 Lawyer, 269 State
- St. Van Auken, William J., U. '94 Clerk, Am. Locomotive Co., Res. 1406 Union St.

St. Whitmyer, Edward C., U. '82 Justice of Supreme Court, Court House, Res. 1 S. Church St. Whitney, Eddy R., Ham. '89 Principal, High School, Res. 106 Glenwood Blvd. Wood, Ivan R. Ro. '13 Grocer, Res. 318 Wedgeway Bldg.

Schoharie

Eaton, William W., Sy. '88 Clergyman Folensbee, Bradley J., Ru. '15 Student Mayham, Claude B., Co. '91 Lawyer

Schroon Lake

Yale, Homer F., Cg. '91 Principal

Schuylerville

Ten Broeck, Ernest, Sy. '93 Clergyman

Scotia

- Brewster, Charles V., U. '15 Engineer Roberts, Herbert B., Ru. '91 Clergyman, 38 Ballston Ave. Roberts, Herbert S., U. '17 Student, Res. Mohawk Ave.

Rouse, Sherman, Sy. '93 Clergyman, 17 Ten Broeck St.

Scottsville

Cox, Fernando C., Ro. '67 Lawyer Edson, Hanford W., Wms. '90 Teacher (retired)

Sea Cliff

De Gelleke, Frank E., Ro. '02 Teacher Jenkins, Griffeth M., Ro. '18 Student Moore, Lewis K., Jr., Cg. '17 Student Moore, Wendell S., Cg. '16 Turpin, Albert E., Co. '09 Turpin, Edgar C., Co. '12

Selkirk

Baker, Charles N., Jr., Cn. '19 Student Wilkie, Alexander B., N. Y. '11 Life Insurance

Seneca

Transue, Seward N., Sy. '86 Farmer

Seneca Falls

Gay, John S., Cn. '01 Lawyer, 116 Fall St., Res. 7 Prospect St. Hammond, Charles F., Cn. '90 Lawyer, Res. 71 Fall St.

Shekomeko

Bryan, Elihu C., Ru. '91 Farmer

Sherburne Miller, Samuel, Ham. '60 Clergyman

Sidney

Clark, J. H., U. '19 Student Newton, Raymond A., U. '16 Engineer Stevens, Wesley A., Cg. '07 Electrician & Meterman, Standard Light, Heat & Power Co., Res. Grand St.

Silvernails

Hemenway, Frank W., Sy. '82 Farmer & General Agent

Skaneateles

Leonard, Edward W., Cg. '12 Bond Salesman Smith, Burnett, Co. '99 & Pa. '00 Geolo-

gist

Smithtown Branch

Abbey, Edward W., Ham. '71 Clergyman

Sodus

Curtiss, Willis D., U. '07 Real Estate & Insurance Pearsall, Leo B., U. '10 Farmer

1

Solvay

Barrett, Julian B., Co. '17 Solvay Process Co., Res. Solvay Club

Sonyea

Richmond, Erastus D., Ro. '93 Supervisor, Craig Colony

South Amenia

Forrest W., Nw. '89 Presbyterian Beers, Minister

Southampton Hanahusen, Frederick, Co. '10 Mining Engineer

Nugent, William P., Cn. '16 Peck, John G., Ham. '87 Teacher Terry, James F., Sy. '12 Business

Southold

Bennett, Samuel L., Ham. '78 Farmer Lindsay, Robert J. F., Sy. '17 Student

South Millbrook

Lyall, John E., Ru. '76 Clergyman

Spencerport Clark, John P., Ro. '05 Farmer Davis, Curtis C., Ro. '11 Salesman

Spring Valley

Van Orden, John S., Ru. '90 Undertaker, Madison Ave. Wyckoff, Albert C., U. '97 Clergyman

Springville

Waite, Sheridan C., Pa. '18 Student Waldron, Dean H., Sy. '16 Student, 75 Central Ave.

Spuyten Duyvil

Overman, Benton, Cn. '04 Mining En-gineer, Res. Arlington Ave.

Stamford

Tooley, James A., Ham. '90 Merchant

Stapleton

Mullen, William L., N. Y. '07 Civil En-gineer, 675 Bay St., Res. 73 Harrison St.

Star Lake

vles, John M., Cg. '00 Teacher & Proprietor, Star Lake Ign Sayles,

Stockport

Keyser, Silvanus G., N. Y. '66 Clergyman

Stony Point

Sengstacken, Royal F., Sy. '13 Medical Student

Suffern

Burr, William, N. Y. & A. '95 Teacher Van Orden, Percival, Ru. '97 Funeral Director

Sidney

Johnston, Milton C., Cn. '73 Farmer Newton, Arthur R., U. '16 Student

Syracuse

Arms, Samuel D., Cg. & Ham. '83 In-spector of Schools, Res. 782 Ostrom

- spector of Schools, Res. 782 Ostrom Aver, Avery, Royal A., U. '98 Teacher, North High School, Res. 1046 Lancaster Ave. Backus, Rufus N., Cg. '79 Merchant, 309 Basin St., Res. 866 Lancaster Ave. Ballart, Frederick A., U. '80 Collector of Antiques, Res. 357 S. Salina St. Barnes, John S., Tec. '08 Mechanical En-gineer, Merrefl-Soule Co., Res. 633 W. Onondaga St. Bishop, Richard E., Cn. '09 Engineer, Res. 420 W. Onondaga St. Boggs, Thomas E., Sy. '12 Salesman, Res. 928 Lancaster Ave.

Digitized by Google

- Bolway, Frank E., Jr., Sy. '11 Wholesale Distributor, 222 S. Salina St., Res. 861 Ackerman Ave.
 Breed, William B., Hv. '15 Medical Stu-dent, Res. 304 Oak St.
 Bruce, Harry D., Br. '07 Lawyer, General Attorney for The Solvay Process Co., Res. 963 Westcott St.
 Bull, Horace P., Sy. '03 Journalist, City Editor, "The Post Standard," Res. 205 Bassett St.
 Carlton, Charles W., Sy. '14 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Syracuse Univ., Res. Sims Hall.

- Hall
- Champlin, Ernest G., Sy. '12 Civil Engi-neer, 104 City Hall, Res. 28 Kennedy St.
- Chapman, Levi S., Sy. '89 Lawyer, Onon-daga Co. Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 321 Westcott St. Chapman, Lyle B., Cg. '13 Chemist, Sol-vay Process Co., Res. 337 Clairmont
- Ave.

- Ave. Chester, Clarence H., Pa. '00 Engineer, Semet Solvay Co. Chrisman, Lumen A., Cg. '10 Real Estate, 111 Seitz Bldg., Res. 133 South Ave. Comly, George N., Pa. '97 Ass't Mgr., Solvay Process Co., Res. Solvay Club House

- Solvay Process Co., Res. Solvay Chub House Cook, Samuel H., Sy. '02 Manufacturer, c/o Brown-Life-Chapin Co., Res. 502 Walnut Ave. Cooney, Edwin R., Sy. '13 Chemist, 207-09 W. Water St., Res. 205 Union Ave. Cooney, Frank V., Sy. '12 Commercial Traveller, 207-09 W. Water St., Res. 608 Tallman St. Cooney, Gerald C., Sy. '18 Student, 205 Union Ave. Crane, Harley J., Sy. '99 Lawyer, 741 Onondaga Co. Svgs. Bk. Bldg., Res. 204 Landon Ave. Crouch, Leonard C., Cn. '89 Justice of N. Y. Supreme Court, 412 Court House, Res. 747 Comstock Ave. Dibble, Walter W., Sy. '03 Proprietor, 220 W. Onondaga St., Res. 123 Concord P1.
- P1.

- 220 W. Onondaga St., Res. 123 Concord Pl.
 Dolley, Charles O., Ro. '18 Student, Res. 701 Univ. Ave.
 Dorr, Carl E., Sy. '00 Lawyer, 618 Sedgwick, Andrews & Kennedy Bldg., Res. 108 W. Pleasant Ave.
 Dorr, Samuel H., Sy. '04 Civil Engineer, City Hall, Res. 113 W. Newell St.
 Dyke, Albert W., Ro. '78 Laundry, 607 Madison St., Res. 761 Harrison St.
 Everett, James E., Sy. '75 Real Estate, Res. 508 Stinard Ave.
 Flick, Jra C., Sy. '10 Architect, Snow Bldg. Res. 524 Ostrom Ave.
 Fulton, Charles A., Cg. '83 Clergyman, 1st Baptist Church
 Gere, Howard M., Cg. & Sy. '15 Contractor, 809 Milton Ave., Res. 305 Erie St.

- tractor, 809 Milton Ave., Res. 305 Erie St. Gere, William P., Sy. '05 Telephone En-gineer & Inspector, New York Tele-phone Co. Glen, Willard A., Wms. '88 Lawyer, 37 Weiting Bik., Res. 113 Comstock Ave. Green, Grant D., Sy. '77 President & Treasurer, 203 Temple St., Res. 215 Highland Ave. Greenland, Edward H., Sy. '05 Insurance, 6-7-8 White Memorial Bldg., Res. 1101 E. Adams St.

- Grover, Harlan H., U. '10 Electrical En-gineer, General Electric Co. Haley, Mark A., Sy. '90 Ceramic Engi-neer, 1858 W. Fayette St., Res. 314
- neer, 1838 W. Fayette St., Kes. 314 Liberty St. Hargitt, George T., Sy. '02 Teacher, Syra-cuse Univ., Res. 909 Walnut Ave. Hoose, Donald J., Sy. '18 Student, Res. 613 Comstock Ave. Kelley, Bernard E., Cg. '11 Salesman, Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co. Kelly, Arthur J., Hv. '12 Business, 423 S. Clinton St. Konff Eradezick H. Su. '02 Physician

- Active J., Art. 12 December 11, 1997.
 S. Clinton St.
 Knoff, Frederick H., Sy. '02 Physician, 2503 S. Salina St.
 Knowlton, Frank P., Ham. '96 Professor, College of Medicine, Syracuse Univ., Res. 1618 E. Genessee St.
 McBride, Harold H., Sy. '16 Student, 4120 S. Salina St.
 MacConnell, Jay H., Ham. '95 Clergyman, 223 McLennan Ave.
 Mallery, Everett T., U. '02 Structural Steel, Syracuse Bridge Co.
 Mallery, Howard, U. '96 Bridge Engineer, 124 Rosenbloom Bldg., Res. 125 Palmer Ave.
 Manchester, Henry R., Sy. '11 Insurance,
- Paimer Ave.
 Paimer Ave.
 Manchester, Henry R., Sy. '11 Insurance, Onondaga County Sav. Bk. Bldg., Res. 872 Summer Ave.
 872 Summer Ave.
 872 Summer Ave.
 874 Jonondaga Co. Sav. Bk. Bldg.
 874 Oretrom Ave. Cg. '14 Public Accountant, 425 First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 524 Octrom Ave.
- tant, 425 First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 524 Ostrom Ave. Morris, Edgar C., Ham. '89 Professor, Syracuse Univ., Res. 108 Walnut Pl. Murdock, Malcolm D., Mch. '17 Student,

- Murdock, Malcolm D., Mch. 1/ Student, Syracuse Univ. Nottingham, Edwin, Sy. '76 Lawyer, Sav-ings Bk. Bldg., Res. 621 Euclid Ave. Paine, David, Cn. '01 Lawyer, Dillaye Memorial Bldg., Res. 600 Ostrom Ave. Paine, Paul M., Le. '91 Librarian, Syra-cuse Public Library, Res. 721 Lan-coster Ave.
- caster Ave. Pattee, Ernest N., Ro. '86 Teacher,

- Pattee, Ernest N., A., Syracuse Univ. Peck, Albert B., Sy. '14 Graduate Student, Res. 513 ½ Crouse Ave. Peck, Henry A., Sy. '85 Professor, Syra-cuse Univ., Res. 513 ½ S. Crouse Ave. Pennock, James W., Jr., Wms. '09 Man-ulacturer, Woodhull, Goodale & Bull, ulacturer, Woodhull, Goodale & Bull, Pennock, James W., Jr., Wms. US Manufacturer, Woodhull, Goodale & Bull, Res. 230 Euclid Ave.
 Pennock, John W., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 2002 W. Genesee St.
 Pennock, Stanley B., Hv. '15 Chemist, Res. 2002 W. Genesee St.
 Phillips, Albert C., Ham. '71 Lawyer, 17 Savings Bk. Bldg.
 Phillips, Henry, Sy. '93 Insurance, 621 Univ. Bldg., Res. 114 Waverly Ave.
 Pierce, Daniel A., Cn. '82 Lawyer, 202-204 Weing Blk., Res. 915 Bellevue Ave.

- Ave.
- Ave. Power, Thomas A., Sy. '10 Civil Engineer, County Highway Dept., Res. 1602 S. Geddes St.

- Rhinehart, Arthur F., Cg. '98 Machinist, 410 E. Castle St. Roberts, John T., Sy. '76 Lawyer, 504 The Bastable, Res. 538 Roberts Ave. Roberts, William H., Sy. '81 Plating & Real Estate, 318 W. Jefferson St., Res. 303 Crossett St.
- Sadler, John W., Sy. '96 Lawyer & Surrogate, Surrogate's Office, Res. 418 Allen St.

Sanford, John K., N. Y. '11 Insurance, Amer. Mutual Compensation Ins. Co., 618 University Blk., Res. 505 S. Crouse

Ave. Schied, Alwin J., Cg. '10 Newspaper, The Post-Standard, Res. 329 Gifford SŁ

St. Schumacher, John G., Jr., U. '01 1411 Orange St. Searle, Robert B., Ham. '98 District Supt. of Schools, 4830 S. Salina St. Seeley, Wirt D., Sy. '15 222 S. Salina St., Res. 119 Westminster Ave. Sheldon, Robert K., Sy. '07 Civil Engi-neer, Weighlock Bldg., Water St., Res. 527 Oak St.

Sheldon, Robert K., Sy. '07 Civil Engineer, Weighlock Bldg., Water St., Res. 527 Oak St.
Shepard. Edwin H., Sy. '00 Physician, 413 South Crouse Ave.
Smalley, Frank, Sy. '74 Educator, Syracuse Univ., Res. 607 University Ave.
Smith, Burnett, Co. '99 & Pa. '00 Geologist, Syracuse Univ.
Smith, Ernest R., Sy. '04 Vice-President, North High School, Res. 118 Dell St.
Spencer, George T., Sy. '10 Clothing Manufacturer, 324 W. Fayette St.
Stoddard, Fred P., Sy. '08 Fire Insurance, 718 Onondaga Bk. Bldg., Res.
Sturge, Ivan Z., Ro. '15 Student, Syracuse Univ.
Truair, John G., Sy. '96 Clergyman, 414 Irving Ave. C.

- Truair, John G., Sy. '96 Clergyman, 414
 Irving Ave.
 Trump, Charles C., Hv. '09 Mechanical Engineer, 401 S. A. & K. Bidg., Res. 1912 W. Genesee St.
 Tuck, John B., Cn. '93 Lawyer, 505 Dillaye Memorial Bidg., Res. 126 Con-cord Pl.
 Tyrrell, Charles P., Sv. '02 Proprietary Medicines, 408 S. Franklin St., Res. 1007 Harrison St.
 Tyrrell. George F., Sv. '97 Real Estate, 201 W. Water St., Res. 1009 Harrison St.

- St. an Dyck, Louis B., Ru. '17 Salesman, Solvay Process Co., Res. 203 Melrose Van

- Wales, Orval A., Pa. '15 Rubber Business, 209 Seitz Bldg., Res. Y. M. C. A.
 Walker, Frank R., Sy. '84 Dean of College of Law, Res. 777 Ostrom Ave.
 Walker, William C., Sw. '06 Insurance Technical Ass't, 401 S. A. & K. Bldg., Res. 1921 W. Genessee St.
 Warren, George K., Cg. & Sy. '04 Clergyman, Calvary Baptist Church, Res. 802 Court St.
 Webb. James, Ch. '17 Insurance Actuary, 1402 Midland Ave.
 Wells, Byron, Ham. '76 Insurance, 527 University Bldg., Res. 4682 S. Salina St. St.
- St. Wells, Friend L., Sy. '06 Insurance Agent, 424 Union Bldg., Res. 334 Mont-gomery St. Whittle, Russell E., Cg. '15 Chemist, Solvay Process Co. Williams, Frank R., Sy. '18 Student, Res. 119 Westminster Ave. Williams, Irvine A., Sy. '14 Forestry Student, Syracuse Univ. Wood, Glen A., Cg. '13 Medical Student, Syracuse Univ. York, Albert M., Sy. '85 Journalist, Syracuse Post-Standard. Res. 115 Har-

- Syracuse Univ. ork, Albert M., Sy. '85 Journalist, Syracuse Post-Standard, Res. 115 Har-
- Young, Theodore A., Sy. '07 Automobile Dealer, 823 E. Genesee St., Res. 410 Crouse Ave.

Zerbe, Frederick K., Sy. '09 Supt. Syra-cuse Boy's Club, 436 E. Jefferson St. ' Res. 129 Roosevelt Ave.

Tannersville

Godfrey, Eli S., U. '80 Engineer & Superintendent

Tarrytown

- Moorhouse, Ernest B., Co. '15 Student, Res. 37 Main St. Russell, Frederick A., N. Y. '04 Lawyer, Woolworth Bldg., Orchard St., Res. 143 Main St.
- Stephens, Charles R., Ro. '12 Teacher, Hackley Lower School Tectsell, Lewis G., Lf. '15 Research, 45
- Teetsell, Lewis G., Lt. '15 Research, 45 John St. Thorn, Louis M., Pa. '98 Architect, Fair-view Ave.

Tivoli

Lasher, Herbert, U. '17 Student

Tompkinsville

- Craig, William W., Lf. '08 Reporter, Res. 50 Frelinghuysen Rd. Kieran, Matthew F., N. Y. '10 Merchant,
- Arrietta St.

Tonawanda

Ayrault, John, Jr., Le. '17 Student, Res. 490 Delaware Ave. Rose, Walter S., Sy. '16 Student

Tottenville

- Coleman, David F., Ru. '10 Teacher Conklin, Edgar S., Ru. '95 Chemist, Res. 134 Bentley St. Huntington, Herbert, Sy. '76 Editor & Publisher, 7319 Amboy Rd. Laird, James W., N. Y. '06 Business, Palace Theatre, Res. 217 Centre St.

Troy

- Akin, Clarence F., U. '77 Lawyer, 7 Kee-nan Bldg. Aldrich, Charles S., Br. '94 Lawyer, Kee-nan Bldg., Res. 7 Collins Ave. Behan, Joseph C., Jr., Ham. '17 Student, Res. 17 Helle Ave. Blake, Herbert C., U. '18 Student, Res. 820 River St

- Blake, Herbert C., U. '18 Student, Res. 820 River St. Bowns, George M. P., Sy. '92 & U. '93 Catholic Priest, 354-3d St. Douglas, Edward W., Cg. '77 Lawyer, Broadway & 2d St., Res. 207 Pawling Ave. nos, Edgar A., Ham. '74 Clergyman,
- Enos, Edgar A., Ham. 74 Curgyman, 52 3d St. Heaton, Willis E., Cg. '83 Lawyer, 70

- Heaton, Willis E., Cg. '83 Lawyer, '0 2d St. MacDonald, Randall, Pa. St. '15 Student, Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute McCourt, Francis J., N. Y. '98 Physi-cian, Betts Ave. Palmer, Roy H., Wms. '02 Lawyer, 410 Frear Bidg., Res. 608 3d Ave. Partridge, Warren G., Cg. '78 Clergyman, 9 Myrile St. Parmenter, Frank S., Wms. '95 Lawyer, 408-9 Cannon PL, Res. 5 Washington Pl. Pl.
- F1.
 Prentice, Albert M., Cg. '67 Clergyman, Res. 55 Ford Ave.
 Rowley, Charles W., Sy. '79 Clergyman, District Supt., 488 Pawling Ave.
 Skinner, Robert L., U. '98 Dentist, 33 Main St., Res. 19 Church St.

- Southworth, Thaddeus De W., Sy. '84 Banker & Publisher, c/o Southworth Co.
- Co. Swinnington, Guy F., A. '01 Lawyer, 411 Carl Bldg., Res. 15 Wonson Court Washburne, Ernest S., U. '98 Manager, Cluett, Peabody Co., Jay St., Res. 2 Warren Ave. Zimmerman, Carl D., Le. '14 Student, Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute

Trumansburg

Kinne, Dean W., Ro. '13 Clerk Kinne, Paul P., Sy. '14 Farmer

Tuckahoe

- Holleran, Leslie G., U. '06 Civil Engi-neer, Res. Scarsdale Ave. Sayre, Lucius E., Jr., Wms. '07 Manu-factures E., Jr., Wms. '07 Manu-
- facturer Shilliday, Rexford, Co. '19 Student Smith, William A., Mar. '01 Civil & Consulting Engineer, Box 33

Tuxedo

Bentley, Fred, Jr., Ham. '19 Student

Ulster Park

- Du Mond, Cornelius C., N. Y. '11 Fruit Grower, Du Mond Bros. Aarden Farm Du Mond, Waldron, N. Y. '10 Fruit Grower, Aarden Farm

Unadilla

Hitt, George W., U. '06 Merchant

Union

Humphrey, Ray H., Sy. '14 Physician, Nanticoke St.

Union Springs

Fordyce, Benjamin A., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 10 Cayuga St.

Utica

- Brokaw, Ralph W., Ru. '74 Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Res. 20 Court St.

- Court St. Brown, Edgar H., Sy. '81 Clergyman, 35 Court St. Busfield, Manning H., Bd. '13 Advertising, 14-16 Main St., Res. 1506 Miller St. Callahan, William H., Ham. '99 U. S. Food & Drug Inspector, Res. 1213 Park Ave. Clark, Grover C., Ham. '07 Banker, Gene-see & Lafayette Sts., Res. 1661 Howard Ave.
- Ave. Cook, Charles F., Cn. '06 Hydraulic En-gineer, Res. 134 Grove Pl. Cowee, George A., Tec. '11 Mgr. Bureau of Safety, City Nat'l Bk. Bldg. Cronkhite, Arthur B., Cg. '09 Salesman,

- of Safety, City Mat. 5. 2007 Cronkhite, Arthur B., Cg. '09 Salesman, Res. 7 The Lorraine Dimon, James W. W., Wms. '05 Physi-cian, 600 State St. Doolittle, Alexander W., Wms. '94 Cotton Broker, 108 Genesee St., Res. 1116 Sun-
- set Ave. Downing, William L., Ham. '69 Teacher, Utica Free Academy, Res. 415 Genesee St.

- St. Evans, Arthur L., Ham. '10 Law Student, City Nat'l Bk.
 Evans, Edward R., Ham. '05 Physician, 249 Genesee St., Res. 530 State St.
 Gibson, Cornelius J., Ham. '94 Lumber Dealer, 468 Genesee St., Res. 435 Gene-see St.

- Gifford, Thomas C., My. '96 & Ham. '98 Physician, 246 Genesee St. Gouge, Frederick H., Ham. '70 Architect,

- Physician, 246 Genesee St.
 Gouge, Frederick H., Ham. '70 Architect, 70 Genesee St., Res. 22 Clinton Pl.
 Griffith, Ernest S., Ham. '17 Student, Res. "The Fostoria," Oneida St.
 Hartzell, Clinton H. A. '06 District Traf-fic Chief, N. Y. Telephone Co.
 Jones, Stanley W., Ham. '11 Law Clerk & Student, Res. 1506 Miller St.
 Martin, Richard R., Br. '89 Lawyer, Martin & Jones, 19-22 Mann Bldg., Res. 100 Hohart St.

- Martin, Richard R., Br. '89 Lawyer, Martin & Jones, 19-22 Mann Bldg., Res. 100 Hobart St.
 Miller, Frederick M., Jr., Ham. '17 Stu-dent, Res. 40 Jewett Pl.
 Miller, Seward A., Ham. '99 Lawyer, 108 Genesee St., Res. 1430 Oneida St.
 Morehouse, George C., Cn. '73 Lawyer, 404406 Arcade Bldg., Res. 1544 Oneida St.
 Pane Leelie M. Ham. '10 Student Pane
- Pape, Leslie M., Ham. '19 Student, Res. 4 William St.

- 4 William St. Prescott, Jay G., Ham. '15 Res. 1641 Oneida St. Tanner, John S., Ham. '06 Teacher, Res. 932 Blandina St. Wager, Edmund J., Ham. '85 Lawyer, 401 Arcade Bldg., Res. 1125 Summit Pl. Waged Samuel W. Mar. '27 Workstow
- Wetzel, Samuel W., Ham. '67 Merchant, 6 Gardner Bldg., Res. 506 State St.

Vail Gate

Kilburn, Rollo A., My. '11 Clergyman Valatie

Lamont, Hugh L., U. '06 Merchant

Vernon Center

Mason, Millard De V., Ham. '12

Voorheesville

Adsit, Spencer M., U. '77 Clergyman

Walton

Mills, Malcolm M., Cg. '75 Farmer, R. F. D. 2 North, Arthur W., Cal. '96 Farming & Literary Work, Res. 108 North St. Peake, Albert D., U. '70 Lawyer, A. D. & C. N. Peake Wyckoff, Charles S., Ru. '88 Clergyman

Warrensburg

Goodman, James E., My. '96 Physician Warsaw

Eastman, Frank C., Ro. '94 Court Reporter Williams, Augustus, Ro. '09 Student

Waterford

Peckham, Harold P., Wms. '04 Physician, 60-3d St.

waterloo Bacon, Carroll B., Ham. '93 Physician, 44 W. Main St. Day, Theodore S., Ro. '79 R. F. D. 4 Zartman, George F., Sy. '83 Lawyer and Banker

Watertown

Fitch, Francis T., Ham. '99 Bookkeeper McConnell, Joseph A., Ham. '78 Judge, City Hall, Res. 157 Flower Ave., E. O'Brien, John H., Ham. '99 Lawyer, Flower Bldg., Res. 144 Park Ave.

Peck, Lott M., Pa. '13 Staff of News-paper, Watertown Times, Res. 25 Emer-

son Pl.
 Reeves, Floyd E., U. '13 Eager Electric Co., Res. 153 Winthrop St.
 Remington, Harold, A. '06 Mill Supplies, c/o Kamargo Supply Co., Res. 208 Flower Ave., W.
 Ripley, Theron M., Mar. '90 Div. Engineer, Cleveland Bldg., Res. 312 Mullen St.

Stoddard, Walter B., Sy. '16 Business, 164 Court St. Swan, Mason M., Br. '96 Lawyer, 34-38 Savings Bk. Bldg., Res. 133 Winslow St.

Waterville

Miller, Curtis, Ham. '99 Teacher

Watervliet

Armstrong, Jabez E., Sy. '94 Physician

Watkins

Cassidy, Harold H., Cg. '15 & Co. '17 Student Hurd, William D., Cn. '92 Lawyer Thomas, George P., Ro. '98 Physician

Waverly

Brodhead, Henry H., Mch. '07 Sec'y & Γreas.

Tilden, Alanson, Ham. '52 Clergyman

Weedsport

Hopkins, Lazelle R., Sy. '81 Principal Hutchings, George E., Sy. '81 Clergyman

Wellsboro

Mason, Robert L. P., Br. '89 Superintend-ent, N. Y. & Pennsylvania Co's. Champ-lain Mills

Wellsville

Ellis, Gershom P., Lf. '14 Electrical Engineer, With The Kerr Turbine Co. Fuller, Charles W., Ro. '15 Engineer

West Bronxville

Parker, Charles J., Le. '88 Ass't Engi-neer, Res. Lawrence Pk.

Westbury

Dorwin, Gustave S., U. '86 Real Estate & Loans

West Henrietta

Dunn, Wilber R., Ro. '11 Insurance Jones, Alfred R., Ro. '10 Merchant

West New Brighton

Brown, Farrington W., Co. '18 Student, Res. 302 Bement Ave. Cortelyou, Charles M., Sy. '06 Curry, Frank H., Co. '98 Lawyer, Res. 261 Bement Ave. de Roode, Albert, Hv. '04 Lawyer Waugh, Edgar C., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 174 Perry Ave.

West Point

Gray, Elmore B., Mch. '09 U. S. Army Officer

Townsley, Clarence P., U. '76 Colonel, Commandant U. S. Military Academy

West Town

Lake, Rush W., Sy. '99 Clergyman

West Webster

Ketcham, William, Ro. '19 Student

White Plains

- Allen, Joseph, Hv. '92 Ass't Professor, Res. 9 Myrtle St. Baldwin, William W., Jr., Cn. '05 General
- Agent
- Banister, Frank G., Sy. '88 Lawyer & Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Res. 86 Fisher Banister, Frank G., Sy. '88 Lawyer & Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Res. 86 Fisher Ave.
 Cole, Lewis G., Co. '98 Physician, Res. 22 Ridgeview Ave.
 Connet, Dorman T., Ru. '02 Lawyer, Res. 153 S. Broadway
 Garnsey, Arlo E., Tec. '19 Student, Res. Prospect St.
 Garnsey, Julian E., Hv. '09 Decorative Painter, Res. Prospect Hill
 Gilmour, Julien F., U. '18 Student, Res. 37 De Kalb Ave.
 Haight, Dayton K., N. Y. '10 Physician, 11 N. Broadway
 Henderson, Charles R., Co. '17 Student, Res. 9 Gonavanpum St.
 Henderson, Charles R., Co. '17 Student, Res. 9 Woodcrest Ave.
 Jones, Edward N., Cg. & Ham. '83 School Principal (retired), 1 Midland Ave.
 Lumbard, John W., A. '96 Supt., High School Bldg., 8 Lenox Ave.
 Lyon, William H., N. Y. '03 Civil Engineer, Realty Bldg., Res. 57 Waller

- Ave.

- Ave. Mathews, Frederic, A. '18 Student, Res. 25 Lafayette St. Moran, Edwin C., N. Y. '12 Farmer, Res. 21 Church St. Moran, James L., N. Y. '05 Refrigerating Engineer, Res. 21 Church St. Rothwell, Thomas H., Br. '93 Lawyer Scovel, Arthur D., Ham. '96 Manager Traffic Inspector, Res. 12 Chestnut Ave Ave
- Scovel, Chester P., Ham. '04 Secretary, Res. 33 Court St. Shand, Frank C., Lf. '10 Vaudeville Smith, Stephen E., Co. '13 Manager, Res.
- Shand, Frank C., Lf. '10 Vaudeville
 Smith, Stephen E., Co. '13 Manager, Res. 65 Fisher Ave.
 Street, William D., Co. '95 Clergyman, Westchester Cong'l Church, Res. 4 Ridgeview Ave.
 Swartwout, Everett W., Co. '08 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 102 Lynton Pl.
 Swartwout, Russel G., Co. '11 Architect, Realty Bldg.
 Underhill, Ralph I., Hv. '06 Teacher, Roger Ascham School, 9 Myrtle St.

Whitesboro

- Baldwin, Stanley E., Cg. '12 Clergyman, 1st Baptist Church Hartness, Adoni J., Cg. '91 General Agent, La France Mig. Co.

Whitestone Landing

Waite, Harry F., N. Y. '91 Manufacturer X-Ray Apparatus, Res. Beechurst

White Sulphur Springs

Hardenbergh, Wesley, Co. '18 Student

- paper, son Pl.

NORTH CAROLINA

Williamson

Moran, Edwin C., N. Y. '12 Farmer Bradley, Herman E., Ro. '99 Teacher Transue, Judson L., Sy. '87 Bank Vice-President & Cashier, State Bank of Williamson, Res. 12 Maple Ave.

Williamstown

Kelsey, Frank G., U. '97 Lawyer

Wilson

Latham, Frank T., Br. '77 Clergyman

Wolcott

Ford, Clarence E., Cg. '02 Inspector of Charitable Insts. Paddock, Ralph C., Sy. '15 Student Watkins, Ralph M., Sy. '18 Student

Woodhaven

Ahlheim, Harry J., Ham. '12 Lawyer, Res. 4065 Brandon Ave. Snow, Jesse B., U. '89 640 Diamond

Avé. Cg. '90 Teacher,

Thompson, Kirk W., C Res. 54 Columbia Ave.

Woods of Larchmont

Van Slyke, George M., Sy. '01 Journalist, Res. Highland Ave.

Yaphank

Denton, James MacD., N. Y. '70 Clergyman

Yonkers

- Ambrose, Frederick C., N. Y. '12 & A. '13 Clerk, Res. Park Hill Broderick, Joseph H., Co. '19 Student, Res. 216 Park St. Bruce, Matthew L., Ru. '84 Lawyer, Res. 347 Convent Ave. Bruce, William P., Ru. '84 Clergyman, 15 Morris Crescent
 - Andrews

Cozad, Henry O., W. R. '99 Lumbering

Asheville

- Campbell, John C., Wms. '92 Secretary, 412 Legal Bldg., Res. "Blithewood," St. Dunstans Rd.
- Denchfield, Arthur L., N. Y. '01 Physi-
- cian
- Leiper, Hugh Y., W. J. '63 Clergyman, 65 Hillside St.
- Mitchell, Charles A., Hv. '81 Principal Brevard

Chapman, Chalmers D., N. Y. '66 Clergyman

Buffalo City

Wales, Charles P., Cn. '02 Woods Supt., Dare Lumber Co.

Chapel Hill

Henry, George K. G., Ham. ' fessor, Univ. of North Carolina '00 Pro-

Charlotte

Spencer, Francis H., Cg. '95 Fire Insur-ance, Realty Bldg.

Cunningham, Benjamin A., Le. '87 Lo-cating Engineer, Res. 136 McLean Ave. Duffy, Frank J., N. Y. '08 Ass't De-partmental Head, Res. 81 Ravine Ave. Hastings, George A., Sy. '08 Social Work, Res. 608 Warburton Ave. Herron, Milo D., Sy. '98 Automobile Busi-ness, Res. Hollywood Ave., Crestwood Jones, Sullivan W., Tec. '00 Architect, Res. Miles Square Rd. McCoy, Daniel C., Cn. '17 Student, Res. 45 Lee Ave. McDowell, Floyd F., N. Y. '06 Civil En-gineer, Res. 152 Lee Ave. Mason, Albert W., Ham. '00 Teacher, Yonkers High School, Res. 17 Norse-man Plant

- Yonkers High School, Res. .. man Pl. Monroe, Ellis, Wins. & Wis. '15 Stu-dent, Res. 44 Prospect Drive Moriya, Kengo, Sy. & N. Y. '97 Journal-ist, 604 McLean Ave. Morse, Waldo G., Ro. '81 Lawyer Raftery, John J., A. '05 Res. 42 Rockland Ave., Park Hill Roberts, Alfred E., A. '05 Teacher, High School, Res. 6 Prospect Drive Shedd, Gale C., Tec. '14 Res. 373 S. Broadway

- School, Res. 6 Prospect Drive Shedd, Gale C., Tec. '14 Res. 373 S. Broadway Stevens, William S., N. Y. '95 Teacher, Res. 33 Greystone Pk. Van Houten, Albert E., N. Y. '09 U. S. Diplomatic Service, Res. 73 Cliff Ave. Wolff, Paul C., N. Y. '09 Lawyer, Res. 217 Valentine Lane Young, Harold K., N. Y. '14 Civil En-gineer, Res. Ridge Rd. Young, John, Br. '95 Professional Singer, Res. Ridge Rd.

York

McNab, Peter D., U. '47 Clergyman (retired)

Youngstown

Howard, Ethan H., Tec. '97 Fruit Grower

Edenton

Wales, Charles P., Cn. '02 Woods Supt.

Fayetteville

Worthington, Glen C., D. P. '13 Merchant

Franklin

Cozad, Marcus E., W. R. '70 Lumbering Marshall

Lawsing, Albert L., Pa. St. '09 Clergy-man, R. R. 1

Pine Bluff

Packard, Levi S., A. '55 Retired

Raleigh

Betts, Benjamin A., N. Y. '02 Traveling

- Salesman Cobb, Stephen P., Mch. '01 Superintend-ent, Carolina Power & Light Co., Res. 622 Hillsboro St. Hunter, Aaron B., A. '76 Clergyman & Principal, St. Augustine's School

Southern Pines

Emery, Charles M., Cy. '63 Clergyman

NORTH DAKOTA

Bismarck

Bruce, Andrew A., Wis. '90 Justice, Su-preme Court of North Dakota Copelin, Fred A., Minn. '05 Automobile Business, Ford Motor Agency

Bowbells

Packer, Bert I., Minn. '15

Casselton

Potter, Franklin, Ham. '74 Editor, Casselton Reporter

Catlin

Christenson, Fred, Mar. '09 Ranch Manager

Devils Lake

Dickinson

Christensen, Nels, Mar. '09 & Minn. '14 Rancher

Fargo

Skelsey, Albert W., Nw. '95 Physician & Surgeon, 620 Front, Res. 601 5th St.

Pessenden

Volkmann, William A., Wis. '07 Banker

Goodrich

McKinnon, Angus D., Minn. '02 Editor & Publisher

Kintyre

Tyson, Harry De B., I. S. '12 Cashier, Kintyre State Bk.

Lisbon

Adams, Sidney De W., Minn. '01 Lawyer Adams, Willis S., Ch. '09 Banker, First Nat'l Bk.

Mapleton

Alford, Roy E., D. P. '12

Mayville

Ames, Francis W., Tr. '76

Minot

Hunt, Augustus, Ru. '11 Civil Engineer & Ass't City Eng., Res. 4 7th St. Severance, Martin E., My. '70 Civil En-gineer, 311 4th St., S. E. Taylor, P. R., Minn. '17 Student

Park River

Hilleboe, Christian, Mch. '19 Student

Wheatland

Clarke, Harold L., I. S. '14 Banker

OHIO

Akron

Alexander, Glenn H., O. S. '16 Student, Res. 75 Forest St. Babb, Rexford N., O. S. '17 Student, Res. 613 E, Market St. Brooks, Wilson C., O. S. '13 525 Crosby

St.

St. Cassil, James R., Mi. '09 Tires, Goodycar Tire & Rubber Co. Crawford, Robert K., Nw. '00 Real Es-tate, 525 Akron Svgs. & Loan Bldg., Res. 106 Hamilton Ave. Doerschuk, Ernest A., O. S. '16 B. F. Goodrich Rubber Co., Res. 108 West-wood AveRubber Co., Res. 108 West-

wood Ave. Durr, Arthur W., O. S. '08 Mechanical Engineer, Miller Rubber Co., Res. 277 Crosby St. Forster, Frank H., Pa. '16 Res. 166 1st

- St. French, Harold W., Hv. '01 Rubber Broker, 513 2d Nat'l Bldg., Res. 111 Rose Ave. Gerken, Richard T., Mar. '14 Chemist, Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Res. 1172 Laird St. Grant. Charles T.

- Grant, Charles R., W. R. '72 Lawyer Grant, James G., Cg. '86 Physician, 201 Woods Blk.
- Woods Blk. Griesinger, Frank C., O. S. '12 Miller Rubber Co., Res. West Exchange St. Hart, Ronald, Cn. '16 Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Res. 423 E., Market St. Jones, M. H. S., Pa. '13 Business, Good-rich Rubber Co. Lapp, Harry R., O. S. '17 Student, Res. 498 Schiller Ave. Lowe, Donald B., W. R. '09 Physician, R. F. Goodrich Co.

Morgan, David H., Lf. '91 Physician, 16 Doyle Blk.

- Morse, Nathan, A. '74 Lawyer, 261 Spicer St.
- Newman, Henry O., Cn. '13 Chemist, B. F. Goodrich Co., Res. 35 Mull Ave. O'Brien, William G., Mar. '10 Chemist, c/o Goodyear Rubber Co., Res. 595 N. Howard St. Pierson Robert M. Bu. '06 Laure B.

- c/o Goodyear Rubber Co., Kes. 595
 N. Howard St.
 Pierson, Robert M., Ru. '96 Lawyer, B. F. Goodrich Co., Res. Oak Pl.
 Sargeant, Earl S., O. S. '15 Credit Attorney, B. F. Goodrich Co., Res. 965
 Schiller Ave.
 Sieber, Joseph B., W. R. '08 Lawyer, 425-429 Akron Savings & Loan Bldg., Res. 25 Oakdale Ave.
 Sigafoos, Robert S., O. S. '13 Automobile Tire Business, Goodrich Tire & Rubber Co., Res. 107 Hamilton Ave.
 Sitacy, Gardiner W., Bd. '09 Manager, Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co., Res. 75 Merriman Rd.
 Wolfe, William S., Mar. '10 Chemist, c/o Goodyear Rubber Co., Res. University Club Science (Star Parket)
- Club
- Wright, Samuel St. J., W. R. '74 Physi-cian & Surgeon, 306 Hamilton Bldg., Res. 28 Grand Ave. Wynne, Howard E., W. R. '09

Amesville

Goddard, William R., Mar. '75 Farmer

Alliance Gintz, Frank E., O. S. '16 Clerk, Mc-Caskey Register Co., Res. Box B



٠

Ells, Ceril J., My, '10 Clerk, Great North-ern Ry. Co., Res. 714 E. 5th St. Fisher, Blanding, Minn. '03 Banking, Ramsey Co. Nat'l Bk. ramsey Co. Nat'l Bk. Powell, Albert W., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 522 E. 4th St.

Ashland

Semple, Morris V., W. R. '06 Lawyer

Ashley

Dennis, Harley J., O. S. '07 Manufac-turer, Tile & Farmen, Mem. Dennis Bros.

Ashtabula

Colson, Floyd D., W. R. '00 Business Hall, Theodore, Jr., W. R. & St. '00 Lawyer, 5-6 Kunkle Bik., Res. 8 Pros-pect St.

Athens

Mohler, Charles S., Mi. '09 Professor, Ohio Univ.

Baltimore

Lane, Harry A., Tu. '97 Civil Engineer, 1308 B. & O. Bldg.

Barberton

Longley, Dwight H., Mch. '14 Architect, McKenna Bldg., Res. 202 Hopocan Ave., W.

Barnesville

Laughlin, John W., W. J. '61 Farmer (retired), 127 Walnut St.

Batavia Joseph, Howard E., Mi. '19 Student

Bedford

Handyside, Douglas P., W. R. '07 Broker Handyside, George P., W. R. '11 Sales-

man Handyside, James, Jr., W. R. '07 Real Estate

Bellefontaine

- Petit, Frank T., Mi. '15 Student, Res. 221 E. Brown St. Simpson, Elihu C., Mi. '71 Clergyman
 - Bellevue

Shoffstall, Frank St. C., Jr., W. R. '17 Student

Student Vickery, Jesse, W. R. '85 Lawyer Wright, George A., W. R. '87 Banker Wright, Harold B., Wms. '17 Student Wright, Hubert N., W. R. '83 Farmer Wright, John A., W. R. '80 Banker Wright, Leonard F., Wms. '19 Student, Res. 292 S. West St.

Belpre

Dana, George R., Mar. '10 Manager Dana, Lockwood N., Mar. '12 Business McKay, Donald D., A. '09 Bond Salesman

Beverly

Adair, Frank E., Mar. '10 Surgery Story, Grosvenor C., Mar. '00 Farmer

Bowling Green

Rogers, Edward E., My. '78 Clergyman, 120 So. Church St. Uhlman, Frederick W., W. R. '02 Busi-

Bradford

Wilson, Robert E., Mi. '12 Traveling Salesman Brecksville

Breck, Theodore, A. '91 Physician

Cambridge

Schram, Harry F., Mar. '18 Student, Res. 825 Foster Ave. Springer, Walter G., Mar. '17 Student, Res. 1215 Gomber St.

Canal Winchester

Bishop, Jacob E., O. S. '12

Canterbury

Stoughton, William D., Mar. '90 Farmer

Canton

- Broda, Fred M., W. R. '17 Student, 713 Mahoning Rd. Burt, Russell J., O. S. '10 Lawyer, c/o Welty & Burt, Schaefer Blk., Res. 716 Gordon PL Ewast Hannel 7
- Gordon 7L. Ewart, Howard L., W. R. '16 Res. 801 Dueber Ave. Griffith, Louis E., Jr., Lf. '12 General Manager, Zahner Metal Sash & Door Co. Co.

- Co. Houssel, Anthony, W. R. '72 Lawyer McConneil, William C., W. R. & Mch. '17 United Steel Co. Manchester, Frank S., W. R. '99 Dentist, 132 S. Cleveland Ave. Pottorf, John L. G., Br. '03 Teacher, North High School, Res. 609 Tuscara-was St.
- was St. Schory, Herbert J., O. S. '10 Coal & Ice, 715 9th St., N. E., Res. 121 N.
- Ice, 715 Clarindon
- Clarindon Ave. Schory, Ralph M., O. S. '11 Superintend-ent, Metropolitan Paving Brick Co. Spelman, Rollin H., W. R. '03 Retail Coal & Ice Mgr., 601 4th St. N. E., Res. 916 Walnut Ave., N. E. Wild, Louis P., Cn. '14 Advertising, G. P. Blackiston
- Blackiston
- Wonders, Samuel D., O. S. '11 & Wia. '13 Civil Engineer, Metropolitan Par-ing Brick Co., Res. 607 Tuscarawas St. W.

Carrolton

Stewart, Kensey J., Lf. '86 Clergyman

Cedarville

Hood, Robert, U. '52 Lawyer & Civil Engineer

Chillicothe

Freeman, Forrest W., O. S. & Wis. '12 Student Louis E., Mi. '18 Student, Res. 209 S. Paint St. Waters, Eugene C., O. S. '08 Physician

Cincinnati

- Allen, Alfred M., Hv. '82 Lawyer, 703 Gwynne Bidg. H., Mi. '85 Principal, College Hill School, Maple Ave., Rea. 1511 Groesbeck Rd. Alton, Charles G., Ham. '79 Engineer, 8421 Wiswell Ave., Hartwell

Ayers, Howard, Mch. '83 Education & Manufacturing, Lathe Co. & H. J. Ready Co., Res. Winding Way & Valley Rd.

- Benedict, Charles C., Mch. '92 Lawyer, 1227-30 Union Trust Bldg. Benedict, Harris M., Neb. '97 Professor, Univ. of Cincinnati, Res. 554 Evans-
- Univ. of Cincinnati, Res. 554 Evans-wood Pl. Bradstreet, Edward P., W. R. '53 Lawyer, Gerke Bldg., Res. 253 Parkway, Hart-
- well

- Ave.
- oepke, Robert H., Tec. '06 Alms & Doepke Co., Res. 3595 Washington Doepke. Ave.
- Ave. Harkrader, Roy C., Mi. '13 Professor, Cincinnati Dental College, Res. 828 Hutchins Ave., Avondale Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15 L. B. Har-rison Hotel Haupt, Edwin J., Cn. '18 Student, Res. 525 McAlpine Ave. Hicks, Frederick C., Mch. '86 Professor, Univ. Cincinnati, Res. The Alexandra Howe, Frederick S., Hv. '08 Secretary, 414 Walnut St., Res. 2239 Francis Lane Kruse, Robert L., Tec. '03 Salesman, 6th & Baymiller Sts. Lewis, Richard G., Mar. '76 Osteopath, Madisonville

- Madisonville
- Lynch, Josiah H., Sy. '87 Clergyman, Hollister St.

- Merry, Charles M., W. R. '95 Teacher Miller, Walter H., I.e. '94 President & Vice-President, Western Paper Goods Co.

- Co. Pattison, Clarence E., Mi. '07 Teacher, Res. 4712 Peabody Ave. Perrone, Felix C., Mi. '18 Student, Res. 3566 Montieth Ave. Perrone, Gilbert C., Mi. '19 Student, Res. 3566 Montieth Ave. Porter, Jermain G., Ham. '73 Astronomer, College Professor & Author, Res. 3314 Avery Lane Pratt, Charles F., Ro. '84 Jewell Car-riage Coles
- riage Co.
- Proctor, Richard W., Tec. '94 Secretary, 5th & Pike Sts., Res. 2500 Observa-tory Rd.
- Quigley, Harry N., Mch. '90 Lawyer, Central Union Depot & Office Co. Bldg., Res. 19 The Roslyn, Clifton
- Rapp, Louis B., Tec. "03 1339 Chapel St.
- Rapp, Walter L., Tec. '00 Architect, 607 Johnston Bldg., Res. 2427 Ingleside **Ρ**Ι.
- Pl.
 Rogan, Ralph F., Cn. '97 Advertising Mgr., The Proctor & Gamble Co.
 Ryder, Frederick B., Wms. '92 Editor, 2525 Gilbert Ave.
 Sarles, Edgar H., Ru. '99 Chemical Man-ufacturer, St. Bernard Sta.

- Seasongood, Murray, Hv. '00 Lawyer, 801 Gwynne Bldg., Res. 3711 Washing-ton Ave.
- ton Ave. Sisson, Charles H., Tec. & Co. '92 Piano Manufacturer, Baldwin Piano Mfg. Co., Gilbert Ave., Res. 3106 Glass Ave., Pleasant Ridge Sisson, Edward A., Co. '91 Banker, Cen-tral Trust & Safe Dep. Co., Res. 2551 Homestead Pl. Spencer, Raymond T., Mi. '11 Manu-facturer, W. M. Spencer Sons Co., Res. 2501 Erie Ave., Hyde Pk. Urner, Martin H., Hv. '02 Physician, 4 W. 7th St., Res. 1603 E. McMillan St., Walnut Hills Walden, Clarence D., Mi. '05 Teacher, Woodward High School, Res. 424 Crest-line Ave.

- line Ave. ard, John
- line Ave. Ward, John R., Mi. '15 Teacher, 5432 Madison Rd. Warrener, Harry P., Mar. '00 Secretary & Gen'l Mgr., 6th & Lock Sts., Res. 2606 Highland Ave. Wilson, Arthur R., U. '13 Salesman, Res. 3038 Paxton Rd. Wittenmeyer, John E., Mi. '15 Student, Ohio Medical College Worrester. Alfred M., Ro. '71 Merchant,

- Worcester, Alfred M., Ro. '71 Merchant, 420 Main St., Res. 129 E. 5th St. Zimmerman, Clyde V., Mi. '09 Lawyer, 303 Provident Bk. Bldg.

Clarkson

Chapin, Melancthon E., W. R. '76 Missionary

Cleveland

- Adams, Norman W., Ham. & W. R. '16 Student Western Reserve Univ. Akers, Walter H., Ham. & W. R. '14 Executive Secretary, Res. 2240 Grandview Ave.
- view Ave. Alexander, Rob R., Hv. '04 Banker, Cleve-land Trust Co. Angell, Ernest, Hv. '11 Lawyer, 1201 Leader Bldg., Res. 1933 E. 73d St. Ayer, Frederick B., Wms. '96 Insurance, 509 Swetland Bldg. Baldwin, George S., W. R. '15 2054 E. 70eb C.

- Baldwin, George S., W. R. '15 2054 E. 79th St. Barnes, William G., W. R. '13 Business, The Cleveland Macaroni Co., Res. 2127

- The Cleveland Macaroni Co., Res. 2127 E. 100th St. Baxter, James W., W. R. '05 Business, Res. 1512 E. 118th St. Baxter, Rex. M., Hv. '00 Advertising, Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Res. 11211 Hessler Rd.
- Beard, Ednund E., W. R. '19 Student, Res. 2701 Kuchle Ave. Benz, Howard S., W. R. '07 General Con-tractor, 2967 Corydon Rd., Res. 2964
- Coleridge Rd. Berry, William C., Mar. '15 Student, Western Reserve Univ., Res. 1556 F.
- 22d St. ickford, Leonard D., To. '11 Real Es-Zed St.
 Bickford, Leonard D., To. '11 Real Estate, Van Sweaungen Land Co., Res.
 Prospect Ave. & E. 26th St.
 Bill, Arthur H., W. R. '97 Physician, 503 Osborn Bldg., Res. 2082 E. 96th
- St. Bill, Clarence P., W. R. '94 Professor, Western Reserve Univ., Res. 2076 Cor-
- Western Reserve Contr., Less and State and Rd.
 Bill, Herbert W., W. R. '69 Civil Engineer & Surveyor, 2082 F. 96th St.
 Birge, Russell H., Br. '94 Surgeon, 102 Prospect Ave., Res. 1872 E. 73d St.

.

- Boyle, Norman A., W. R. '13 Manager, Hale Electric Co., Res. 1091 E. 141st St.
- Boyle, William C., Cn. '79 Attorney, 1201 Leader-News Bldg., Res. 430 E. 185th St.
- St. Breitenbecher, Joseph K., Mi. '10 Instruc-tor, Western Reserve Univ. Brooks, Elmer E., W. R. '85 Lawyer, 629 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 9222 Miles Park Ave. Brown, Lemuel R., My. '01 Teacher, Nor-mal Training School, Res. 11810 Kelton Ave.
- Ave.
- Byram, George W., Jr., W. R. '16 Res. 2089 E. 100th St. Byrnes, William E., A. '92 406 Park Bldg. Camp, Arthur D., Cn. '05 Chemist, Natl

- Camp, Arthur D., Cn. 65 Champ, Arthur D., Cn. 65 Champagnoli, Louis, N. Y. '16 4002 Dille Ave., S. E., Res. 2089 E. 100th St. Carpenter, Robert F., W. R. '06 Manu-facturing, 1519 E. 32d St. Clark, Dana L., W. R. '08 Architect, 1900 Euclid Ave., Res. 10008 West-better Ave.
- chester Ave. Cody, Henry B., W. R. '91 Real Estate, 514 Garfield Bldg., Res. 2608 Norfolk Rd.

- 514 Garheld Bldg., Res. 2608 Norfolk Rd.
 Coffield, Carroll D., W. R. '06 Merchant, 1374 E. 89th St.
 Cole, Dale S., Pu. '10 Sales Manager, The Walter P. Ambos Co., Res. 11503 Mayfield Rd.
 Comstock, Frank M., U. '76 Professor, Case School of Applied Science, Res. 2085 Cornell Rd.
 Cook, Charles G., W. R. '12 Instructor, Res. 11429 Glenwood Ave.
 Corner, Horace R., W. R. '14 Banker, The Citizens Savings & Trust Co., Res. 1895 E. 105th St.
 Craig, William A., Pa. St. '16 Contractor, 409 Electric Bldg.
 Creeden, Leo F., Bd. '17 Advertising, With Fuller & Smith, Res. 2089 E. 100th St.
 Crouse, John R., Mch. '97 Gen'l Sales Manager, General Electric Co., Nela Pk., Res. 2893 Euclid Heights Blvd.
 Curtis, Mattoon M., Ham. '80 Professor, Western Reserve Univ., Res. 2043 Adelbert Rd.

- bert Rd.
- bert Rd. Curtis, Monroe, W. R. '11 & Co. '13 Lawyer & Sec. to Congressman, Res. 2045 Adelbert Rd. Curtis, Nicholson F., W. R. '09 Physi-cian, Res. 2045 Adelbert Rd. Curtis, William P., Mar. '74 Clerk, Wheel-ing & Lake Erie R. R., Res. 48 Del-mont Are.

- ing & Lano and mont Ave. Davies, Sidney A., W. R. '15 Lawyer, 45 Public Sq. Dawley, Jay P., W. R. '73 Lawyer, American Trust Bidg., Res. 1861 E.

- American Trust Bidg., Res. 1861 E. 66th St. Dawson, Homer F., Mar. '13 Law Stu-dent, 805 Swetland Bidg. Dickerman, John, W. R. '91 University Treasurer, Western Reserve Univ., Res. 1594 E. 115th St. Dietz, John H., Mch. '96 Mechanical En-gineer, 656 Leader-News Bidg., Res. 87 Bender Ave. Disbrow, Charles W., Ham. & A. '94 Teacher, E. High School, Res. Uni-versity Club Dunzweiler, Carl J., Mi. '99 Draftsman, 4210 Hodgson Ave. Dustin, Alton C., W. R. '84 Lawyer, Western Reserve Bidg.

- Egeler, Carl E., Pu. '13 Publicity Engineer, Nat'l Lamp Works, Nela Pk., Res. 79 Belmore Rd.
 Emerson, Harold L., W. R. '14 Banker, The Superior Savings & Trust Co.
 Ewart, Howard L., W. R. '16 2089 E. 100th St.
 Excell, Allen J., W. R. '18 Student, 2181 E. 87th St.
 Forbes, Charles J., Jr., W. R. '00 Salesman, 10226 Clifton Rd.
 Force, Ralph S., W. R. '12 Lawyer, 407 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 962 E. 146th St.
 Ford, George C., W. R. '34 & Hv. '89 Lawyer, 1909 American Trust Bldg., Res. 1960 E. 97th St.
 Ford, James A., W. R. '91 Lawyer, 841 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 1942 E. 75th St.
 Goff, Frederic H., Mch. '81 Banker, Cleveland Trust Co.
 Goff, Isaac C., Mch. '79 Coal Operator, Electric Bldg., Res. 11430 Bellflower Rd.

- Rd.

- Electric Bidg., Res. 11430 Beilnower Rd. Grant, Roderick D., W. R. & Cn. '03 General Contractor, 2146 Cornell Rd. Green, George A., Cg. '09 Teacher, Central High School, Res. 1627 E. 73d St. Gronemeyer, Carl F., W. R. '17 Student, Res. 1887 E. 93d St. Handyside, Douglas P., W. R. '07 Broker, Citizens Bidg. Handyside, George P., W. R. '11 Sales-man, 4400 Euclid Ave. Handyside, James, Jr., W. R. '07 Real Estate, Schofield Bidg. Handyside, Wilson C., W. R. '10 Cleve-land Electric Illuminating Co., Res. 1264 E. 115th St. Hanson, Elman S., W. R. '08 Banker, Superior Savings & Trust Co., Res. 2036 E. 100th St. Haring, Chester E., W. R. '08 Advertis-ing, Engineer's Bidg., Res. The Six Hundred, Prospect Ave.
- Hundred, Prospect Ave. Harrington, James B., W. R. '80 In-surance, 1137 Schofield Bldg., Res.
- surarte, 1137 Schöheld Bidg., Res. 10721 Lee Ave. Hayes, Michael J., Cg. '18 Student, Res. 2553 E. 81st St. Hays, George H., Wms. '18 Student, Res. 2341 E. 40th St. Herrick, Howard W., W. R. '05 Banker, Cleveland Trust Co., Res. 26 Groveland Club
- Club
- Lido Hickman, William R., D. P. '04 Lumber Sales Mgr., Nicola, Stone & Myers Co. Holliday, Clarence E., W. R. '13 Sales-man, The H. C. Christy Co., Res. 1923 man, The H. C. Christy Co., Res. 1923 E. 71st St. Holliday, Wallace T., W. R. '05 Lawyer, 701 Marshall Bldg., Res. 1861 E. 90th
- St
- Jc. Hopkins, David B., W. R. '15 Advertis-ing, 321 Citizens Bldg., Res. 509 E. 123d St. Hopkins, Evan H., W. R. '89 Lawyer, 912 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 9314 Miles Ave.
- Hopkins, William R., W. R. '96 Lawyer, 820 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 2033 Cornell Rd.
- Horr, Norton T., Cn. '82 Attorney, 1513 Williamson Bldg., Res. 2106 E. 93d St.
- Houser, F 76th St. Frank, Ro. '82 Printer, 2211 E.
- Hughes, Irvin L., W. R. '91 1961 E. 75th St.

Hunt, Warner D., A. '93 Manufacturer, c/o Wuest Bauman Hunt Co., Res. 9807 South Blvd. James, William G., Ro. '99 Clergyman, Res. 2015 W. 95th St. Jaeger, David G., W. R. '97 Lawyer, N. Y. Central R. R., W. 3d St. Jones, Franklin T., W. R. '97 Teacher, University School, Res. 7511 Sagamore Ave.

Ave.

Judson, Calvin A., W. R. '86 Lawyer, 625 Society for Savings Bidg. Kearney, William G., O. S. '17 Auto-mobile Tire Business, Res. 6110 Euclid

Ave.

Rearney, William G., O. S. 17 Auto-mobile Tire Business, Res. 6110 Euclid Ave.
Keeling, Wilford H., Hv. '07 Social Worker, Cleveland Associated Charities, Res. 1624 E. 82d St.
Kelly, Louis A., W. R. '78 Business, 735 Central Ave., Res. 2876 Fairmount Blvd.
Koehler, Fred W., W. R. '18 Business, 735 Central Ave., Res. 2876 Fairmount Blvd.
Koehler, Fred W., W. R. '14 Business, The Kinney & Levan Co., Res. 1516 E. 86th St.
Kroehle, Paul E., W. R. '01 President & Treasurer, 408 Swetland Bldg.
Kuohe, Ralph, W. R. '16 Real Estate, 435 Williamson Bldg.
Kuhn, Francis L., W. R. '87 Lawyer, 202 American Trust Bldg., Res. 2044 W. 65th St.
Kuhn, Louis J., W. R. '82 Clergyman, 10707 Bryant Ave.
Leavenworth, Loyal E., W. R. '10 Phy-sician, Cleveland City Hospital, Res. 2232 E. 93d St.
Leavenworth, Ralph W., Ham. '14 Y. M. C. A. Sccretary, Central Y. M. C. A., Res. 124 Holyoke Ave.
Leammon, Charles E., O. S. '11 Medical Student, Nu Sigma Nu House, Western Reserve Univ.
Lindhorst, Julius G., W. R. '84 Clergy-man, 9719 Miles Ave.
Lindhorst, Julius G., W. R. '84 Clergy-man, 9719 Miles Ave.
McFarland, William H., Mi. '76 Nat'l Secretary, The North Americans McGowan, Franckin S., W. R. '80 Lawyer, 71319 Williamson Bldg., Res. 1858 E. 65th St.
Mrvin, Francis R., Wms. '00 Lawyer, 700 Lawyer, 710 Blide Ave.

- McGowan, Fri yer, 1319 W E. 65th St.
- Marvin, Francis R., Wma. '00 Lawyer, 718 Williamson Bldg., Res. 8604 Carne-gie Ave.
- Mathews, Dean C., W. R. '00 University Secretary, Western Reserve Univ., Res.
- Secretary, Western Reserve Univ., Res. 2035 Adelbert Rd. Melson, Oliver C., W. R. '13 Medical Student, 10931 Hampden Ave. Moatz, Herbert C., W. R. '00 Business, Deckman.Duty Brick Co., Res. 2061
- E. 102d St. Mook, Delo E., W. R. '00 Lawyer, 400 Williamson Bldg., Res. 1837 E. 101st St.

St. Mook, Norville D., W. R. '17 Student, Res. 2089 F. 100th St. Moore, Samuel H., Ro. '98 Insurance Motch, Stanley, Tec. '99 Treasurer, Motch-Merryweather Machinery Co. Murray, Chester P., W. J. '70 23 Earle

- Ave. Nash, Archibald C., McG. '99 Physician, 349 E. 105th St., Res. 10502 St. Clair Ave.
- Norlin, Campbell F. G., N. Y. '10 Stu-dent, Western Reserve Univ. Medical School, Res. 1945 E. 66th St. Norton, James T., W. R. '07 Physician, 10308 Euclid Ave., Res. 8004 Carnegie
- Ave.

- Nye, Walker H., Mar. '10 Lawyer, Mar-shall Bldg., Res. 1906 E. 75th St. Osborn, William O., W. R. '90 Physician, 503 Osborn Bldg. Oster, Edwin J. W. R. '17 Student,

- Oster, Edwin J., W. R. '17 Student, 1289 E. Boulevard Owen, Ralph E., W. R. '16 Dental Stu-dent, 11019 Miles Ave. Parker, Charles B., Ro. '74 Physician, 846 Rose Bldg., Res. 1321 Euclid Ave. Parish, Lucius I.a V., Nw. '02 Manager, 1021 Citizens Bldg., Res. 1822 E. 86th S. St.
- St. Pauley, Claude A., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 9206 Wade Park Ave. Phillips, Carrington B., W. R. '17 Stu-dent, 1818 E. 105th St. Phinney, Albert J., W. R. '90 Salesman, 168 Crawford Rd. Phinney, Sedley H., Ro. '12 Civil Engi-neer, Bridge Dept., New York Central Office
- Offices
- Pratt, Emil B., W. R. '01 Insurance, Hip-podrome Bidg. Prentiss, Paul D., Ru. '14 Dept. Mana-ger, T. W. Roberts Co., Res. 2220 F.
- ger, T. 82d St.
- ger, T. W. Roberts Co., Res. 2220 E. 82d St. Price, John McC., O. S. '16 Automobile Business, 6110 Euclid Ave., Res. 6300 Euclid Ave. Robinson, Howard H., W. R. '14 Sales-man, The Cleveland Macaroni Co. Roodhuyzen, Henry G., W. R. '16 Busi-ness, Western Reserve Woolen Co., Res. 6004 Hough Ave. Russell, George F., W. R. '99 Business, The White Co., Res. 2049 E. 102d St. Sawyer, Eugene F., W. R. '13 Salesman, Euclid Ave. & F. 65th St., Res. 1423 E. 86th St. Sawyer, Frederick K., W. R. '16 Res. 1936 E. 933 St. Sawyer, Willard N., W. R. '83 Physician, 536 Rose Bldg., Res. 1850 E. 63d St. Sawyer, Willard N., W. R. '83 Physician, 525 Garfield Bldg. Shaner, Earl L., Pu. '14 Penton Pub-lishing Co. Sherry, Leroy B., Cal. & IIL '10 Physi-cian, Lakeside Hospital Sigler, Willard J., W. R. '09 Physician, 13233 Euclid Ave.

- St. Singer, Homer W., W. R. '09 Physician, 13233 Euclid Ave. '98 General Mana-ger, Cleve. Tel. Co., Res. 11419 Ash-bury Ave. Smith, Edward O., Cg. '84 Clergyman, 2226 E. 70th St. Smith, Harvey W., Pu. '09 Engineer, 14230 Euclid Ave.

- 2226 E. 70th St. Smith, Harvey W., Pu. '09 Engineer, 14230 Euclid Ave. Stickney, Isaac M., W. R. '08 Banker, The Guardian Savings & Trust Co. Stilson, Raymond H., W. R. '93 Clerk, c/o Pennsylvania R. R. Co., Res. 1445 E. 116th St. Stone, Joseph W., Wms. & Sy. '06 In-surance, 819 Leader Bidg., Res. 1936 E. 97th St.
- Strickland, William R., Tec. '98 Chief Engineer, Peerless Motor Co. Strong, Charles H., Jr., Cn. '93 Dry Goods, 630 Euclid Ave., Res. 27 Pros-pect Ave.
- Stuart, Charles C., W. R. '87 Physician, 105 Lennox Bldg., Res. 2792 W. 14th 105 St.

- Taylor, William R., W. R. '07 Architect, 631 Hippodrome Bidg. Thompson, Lloyd W., Nw. '18 Jordan Motor Car Co., Res. 1033 F. 148th
- St.

- St. Tousley, Jerome R., W. R. '19 Student, Res. 3416 Mapledale Turner, Mathias E., Ru. '96 Sales Mgr., Cleveland Electric Illuminating Co. Turrill, George E., W. R. '79 Physician, 489 The Arcade, Res. 10625 Cedar Ave.
- Ave. Tuttle, Roy A., W. R. '94 Teacher, 714 Columbia Bldg., Res. 7217 Hough Ave. Tuthill, Job, Mch. '83 Civil Engineer, Valuation Dept., N. Y. C. R. R Van Doora, John W., W. R. '89 Dentist, 710 The Arcade, Res. 2107 E. 100th Co
- Št.
- St. Van Horn, Frank R., Ru. '92 Professor, Case School of Applied Science, Res. 2110 Colnell Rd., S. F. Varnes, Reginald, Ill. '14 Wholesale Hardware Salesman, Res. 1904 E. 86th
- Sı

- St. Wallace, Lindsay H., Cn. '06 Sec'y & Treas., 1551 Columbus Rd., Res. c/o Union Club Wallace, Robert B., Tec. '98 Business, 200 Erie Bidg., Res. 2080 F. 83d St. Warner, Albert E., Cn. '87 Automobiles, The White Co., Res. 2067 F. 83d St. Weedon, Sidney L., W. R. '14 Business, The Collegiate Asso., Res. 2127 E. 100th St.
- Weidenthal, Nathan, Ro. '76 Physician, 2542 E. 47th St.
 Weidenthal, Nathan, Ro. '76 Physician, 2542 E. 47th St.
 Weidenthal, Nathan, Ro. '76 Physician, 2542 E. 47th St.
 Webster, James C., W. R. '86 Lawyer, 625 Society for Savings Bldg., Res. 1780 E. 89th St.
 Webster, James C., W. R. '14 Chemical Engineer, Nat'l Carbon Co. 'Wild, Louis P., Cn. '14 Advertising, Res. 1517 E. 82d St.
 Wilson, John N., W. J. & W. R. '66 Silver Miner, Res. 3059 Payne Ave.
 Wittenbach, Fred R., W. R. '15 Business, Euclid Ave. & 65th St., Res. 2089 E. 100th St.

Cleveland Heights

- Akers, Kenneth W., W. R. '18 Student, 2240 Grandview Canfield, Hiram H., W. R. '04 Lawyer, Clerks Office, Res. 2985 Mayfield Rd. Claftin, Edward S., W. R. '95 Clergyman, 2877 Hampshire Rd.
- Taylor, William R., W. R. '07 Architect, Res. 1816 Wilton Rd.

Clintonville

- Kinkead, Robert B., Mar. '10 Dairy In-
- spector Kinkead, Robert G., Mar. '82 Supervisor
- **College** Corner

- Pults, Cecil C., Mi. & Pu. '16 Pults, Watson R., Mi. '11 Ass't Cashier Columbus
- Avery, Walter L., O. S. '14 Automobile Business, Avery Automobile Co., Res. 1228 Franklyn Ave. Beach, Allen E., Mar. '84 Political Edi-tor, Ohio State Journal, Res. 485 Lin-word Aus State Journal, Res. 485 Lin-
- wood Ave. Beery, Kenneth M., O. Res. 594 E. Rich St. O. S. '18 Student,

- IRECTORY—OHIO
 Bigger, Matthew L., O. S. '05 Lawyer, 900 Columbus Svga. & Trust Bldg., Res. 272 15th Ave.
 Bostwick, Homer Z., O. S. '02 Lawyer, 55 E. State St., Res. 181 13th Ave.
 Bumstead, John A., Neb. '10 Supt. Trans-portation & Equipment, Columbus Sav-ings & Trust Bldg., Res. 305 18th Ave.
 Burwell, John B., Mar. '75 Musician, 90 Martin Ave.
 Campbell, Robert H., Ch. '03 Insurance (State agt.), Res. 47 N. 21st St.
 Chamberlain, John R., O. S. '03 Commis-sioner of State Highway, Res. 1462 Worthington Ave.
 Courtney, Harold J., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 1622 Mt. Vernon St.
 Dallenbach, Karl M., Ill. '10 Instructor, Ohio State Univ.
 Daughters, Harry W., Mi. '13 Ticket Agent, Union Depot
 Davies, Daniel J., Mar. '90 Gas Busi-ness, 132 N. Front St., Res. 1000 E, Broad St.
 Dawes, Beaman G., Mar. '17 Student, Res. 1000 E, Broad St.
 Denmitt, Charles R., Ill. '07 Baseball Player, Columbus American Association Baseball Club
 Dodge, Harry B., N. Y. '04 Mechanical Draughtenna, 2075 S. High St., Res.

- Dodge, Harry B., N. Y. '04 Mechanical Draughtsman, 2075 S. High St., Res. 321 17th Ave.
- JAI 1/III AVE.
 Dunn, Eagleton F., Mar. '84 Merchant, High St., Res. 987 E. Broad St.
 Dunn, Frederick C., O. S. '15 Dunn-Taft & Co., Res. 965 E. Broad St.
 Elden, Wallace S., Cy. '89 Professor, Ohio State Univ., Res. 1734 Summit St.
- St.

- St. Status Edgar N., Ru. '04 Spring St. Farrington, Edgar N., Ru. '04 Spring St. Frambes, Gordon S., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 189 Frambes Ave. Freeman, Forrest W., O. S. & Wis. '12 Student, Ohio State Univ. Getz, Carl H., Wa. '13 Professor, Ohio State Univ. Gorman, William H., Wms. '95 State Hospital for the Insane Harris, Wilmer C., Ch. '05 History Dept., Ohio State Univ. Hayhurst. Emery R., Ill. '03 Physician, Page Hall, O. S. Univ., Res. 2244 N. 4th St. Hill, Edgar W., Mar. '11 Student, Ohio State Med. College, Res. 142 E. Long St.
- Št.
- St. Horst, John R., O. S. '17 Student, Res. 326 W. 5th Ave. Hoy, Edward W., Ro. & O. S. '16 Stu-dent, University of Ohio State Hughes, Frederick W., Mar. '84 Mer-chant, 40 North St., Res. 831 Franklin

- Ingraham, Edgar S., Cg. '97 Professor, Ohio State Univ.
- Ingraham, Forest W., Ro. & O. S. '16 Student, Ohio State Univ. Jenkins, David R., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 385 Kellogg Ave.
- Jenkins, William E., O. S. '14 With Tracy Wells Co., 195 N. Front St., Res. 385 Kellogg Ave.
- Johnson, Andrew B., O. S. '14 723 Co-lumbus Svgs. & Trust Bldg., Res. 122 F. Frambes Ave.
- Karch, Robert H., O. S. '17 Student, Res. 27 E. Hosack Ave.

Kingsburry, Addison, Mar. '88 Arthodon-tist, 185 E. State St., Res. "The Mc-Cleve"

Cleve" Kinkead, Edgar B., Mar. '84 Lawyer, Hayden Bldg., Res. 1944 Iuka Ave. Kinkead, Robert G., Mar. '82 Supervisor, Elem. Schools Kinkead, William W., Mar. '83 Physician, State Hospital Leibold, Carl P., O. S. '04 Res. 229 W. 11th Ave.

Lindsey, Hugh K., O. S. '06 Civil En-gineer, State Utilities Commission, Res. 573 E. Spring St. McClure, James A., O. S. '15 Automobile Tire Business, With McClure Tire & Rubber Co., E. Gay St., Res. 220 E. 13th St.

13th St.
McFarland, William H., McG. '76 National Secretary, Res. 1147 E. Long St.
Marker, James R., O. S. '04 Civil Engineer & Chief Eng., c/o Y. M. C. A., The Ohio Paving Brick Co., Res. 311
Hartman Bldg.
Mitchell, Oren J., Mar. '91 Lawyer, 1194/2
S. Hugh St., Res. 37 S. 5th St.
Nesbitt, Frederick C., O. S. '04 Electrical Eng., With E. W. Clark & Co., Wyandotte Bldg., Res. 1087 Grandview Ave.

Ave

Nesbitt, Hugh E., O. S. '14 Vice-Presi-dent, Columbus Oilcloth Co., Res. 2488

Indianolo Ave. Nichol, Raleigh B., O. S. '10 Motion Picture Producing, Res. 2555 Glenn

Picture Producing, Res. 2555 Glenn Mawr Ave. Orthoefer, Richard H., O. S. '15 Adver-tising, Jeffrey Mfg. Co., Res. 965 Schil-ler Ave. Parr, Donley J., Mar. '14 Business, 132 N. Front'St., Res. 32 16th Ave. Perkins, Clarence, Sy. '01 Professor, Ohio State College, Res. 1653 Summit St. Preston, Henry A., W. R. '93 Music Teacher, Res. 40 Latta Ave. Price, Stuart E., A. '16 Clerk, c/o The Orr Brown & Price Co., Res. 709 Bryden Rd.

Bryden Rd. Reed, Eugene A., Jr., Hv. '92 Gen. Mgr., Cent. Union Tel. Co., Res. 33 N. 3d

St. Reed, Karl W., Mi. '13 Graduate Stu-dent, Ohio State Univ., Res. 1840 N. 4th St.

defin, Ohno State Oniv., Res. 1040 N.
4th St.
Richardson, Willard D., Cg. '79 Brick Manufacturer, Res. 388 W. 8th Ave.
Roberts, Marshall E., A. '18 Student, Ohio State Univ., Res. 24 E. 17th St.
Rodger, Robert W., Ham. '14 Manager, Saxon Motor Co., Res. Hotel Virginia Sater, John E., Mi. & Mar. '75 Judge U. S. Dist. Court, Court House, Res. 114 Butler Ave.
Shane, Louis H., Mar. '83 Clergyman, 1429 Perry St.
Smith, Paul M., Br. '18 Res. 102 Hub-bard Ave.
Sparling, Wyndham C., Mar. '09 Student, Ohio State Medical College, Res. 796

- Ohio State Medical College, Res. 796 Neal Ave.
- Stocker, James A., O. S. '02 Chief En-gineer, Toledo & Ohio Cent. R. R. Co., Res. 156 12th Ave.

Sutton, Frank F., Ch. '07 Representing, Res. 66 Lexington Ave.

- Trautman, Carl R., Mi. '16 Student, Ohio State Univ.
- Yerges, Howard F., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 323 W. 9th Ave.

Yerges, Lawrence C., O. S. '15 Traveling Salesman, Res. 323 W. 9th Ave. Corning

Curran, William E., O. S. '17 Chemist Coshocton

Bryant, Schools Charles E., Br. '01 Supt. of

Schools Donley, David McK., Mar. '18 Student, 562 Cambridge St. Swab, Frank W., O. S. '02 Iron Fittings

Cumberland

Durflinger, Glenn W., O. S. '15 Principal, High School

Cuyahoga Falls

- Cozad, Henry I., W. R. '96 Physician Dayton
- Adams, John S., Mar. '12 Ticket Seller, Union Depot, Res. Clarendon Apts., Clay & Taft Sts.
 Baker, George F., Jr., D. P. '05 Ass't City Engineer, Rm. 8, City Hall, Res. Y. M. C. A.
 Baird, Edwin C., U. '77 Civil Engineer, 851 N. Broadway
 Bergen, Charles S., Jr., O. S. '17 Sales-man, Gebhart-Winchet Lumber Co., Res. 643 Superior Ave.
 Brown, Darwin G., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 232 N. Williams St.
 Brown, Lincoln M., O. S. '17 Student, Res. 232 N. Williams St.
 Chapman, Edwin O., Mi. '12 Manufac-turer, 2240 E. 3d St., Res. 921 N.
 Broadway
 Broadway
 W. W. 117 Student Network Adams, John S., Mar. '12 Ticket Seller, Union Depot, Res. Clarendon Apts.,

- Crandall, Robert H., Mi. 12 Manufacturer, 2240 E. 3d St., Res. 921 N. Broadway
 Crandall, Robert H., Mi. '17 Student, Res. 1413 W. 5th St.
 Cummin, Hart, Cn. '09 Civil Engineer, City Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 902 Summers St.
- mers St. Goodenough, Charles F., Wis. '03 Super-intendent, c/o Aetna Paper Co., Res. 134 W. 4th St. Heeter, Charles R., Mi. '11 Paper Manu-facturer, Whitaker Paper Co., Res. 2030 W. 3d St. Hull, Ray B., Mi. '18 Delco Electric Co., Res. 445 S. Summit St. Illman, Paul E., Hv. & Sv. '09 Business, National Cash Register Co. Kuhn, Robert W., O. S. '13 Parcel De-livery, R. W. Kuhns & Co., Res. 9 S. Summit St.

- livery, R. W. Kuhns & Co., Res. 9 S. Summit St. ickrel, William G., Mi. '10 Lawyer,
- Summer St., Pickrel, William G., Mi. '10 Lawyer, Schwind Bldg. Rice, James W., Mch. '07 Coal Mining. 1105 W. B. Bldg., Res. 118 Lexing-
- ton

ton Schmidt, Edgar C., W. R. '05 Business, Res. 122 La Salle St. Sherer, Ralph, O. S. '12 Dayton Power & Light Co., Res. 125 S. Terry St. Sheridan, Joe, O. S. '14 Lawyer, John-son & Sheridan, N. B. Bldg., Res. 105

- son & Sneridan, N. B. Bidg., Kes. 105 N. Blvd. Smith, Vassie E., Pu. '15 Platt Iron Works, Res. 128 Linden Ave. Stanley, Myer H., O. S. '14 Manufac-turer, 46 Cannon St., Res. 816 Cottage Grove Ave.
- drove Ave. Trautman, Carl R., Mi. & O. S. '16 Stu-dent, Res. 116 Wyoming St. Wells, Edward C., Tec. '92 Manager, Platt Iron Works Co., Res. 40 W. Great
- Miami Blvd.
- Williams, Harry, O. S. '08 Chemical En-gineer, Nat'l Cash Register Co., Res. E. Harvard Blvd.

Delaware

Levering, Bert S., Mar. '12 Clergyman, St. Peters Episcopal Church Mead, Arthur R., Mi. '09 Ass't Professor, Ohio Wesleyan Univ.

Dodgeville

Dodge, Will H., W. R. '77 Farmer & Stock Raiser

Dublin

Robinson, Henry W., Ham. '97 Clergyman

East Cleveland

Ayer, Frederick B., Wms. '96 Insurance, Res. 40 Mt. Upton St. Bell, Ralph W., W. R. '19 Student, Res. 40 Lockwood Ave. Byrnes, William E., A. '92 22 Rosalind

Ave.

Byrnes, William E., A. '92 22 Rosalind Ave.
Carpenter, Robert F., W. R. '06 Manu-facturer, Res. 70 Wadena St.
Dustin, 'Alton C., W. R. '84 Lawyer, Res. Page Hill
Emerson, Harold L., W. R. '14 Banker, Res. 98 Wadena St.
Foote, Leonard W., W. R. '18 Student, 50 Taylor Rd.
Harris, Chester M., W. R. '98 Business, Res. 76 Chapman Ave.
Horan, Richard S., W. R. '19 Student, Res. 62 Marloes Ave.
Osborn, William O., W. R. '90 Physi-cian, Res. 13830 Euclid Ave.
Schulte, Wilfred A., W. R. '08 Business, Res. 61 Stanwood Rd.
Strickland, William R., Tec. '98 Chief Engineer, Res. 27 Knowles St.

East Liverpool

Purinton, Alwyn C., O. S. '14 Teller, Potters Savings & Loan Co., Box 777, Res. 344 W. 5th St. Purinton, Bernard S., O. S. '12 Manu-facturing, East Liverpool Potteries Co., Res. 344 W. 5th St.

Eaton

Eidson, Joseph P., Mi. '12 Medical Stu-

dent Lovett, Alfred A., Mi. '73 Physician Lowry, Robert E., Mi. '71 Lawyer

Elyria

Redington, Harry M., W. R. '10 Lawyer, 320 Elyria Blk., Res. 234 Wooster St.

Fairport Harbor

Pomeroy, Ray S., Pu. '14 Civil Engineer, Diamond Alkali Co.

Fairview

McKee, Edward, U. '69 Clergyman

Fav

Rake, Wilbur F., Mar. '15

Findlay

Findlay Kiefer, Joe B., W. R. '16 Student, 202 Centre St. Loucks, Erastus F., Ro. '81 Teacher Poe, Merle N., Mar. '97 Lawyer, Hyatt Bidg., Res. 623 S. Main St. Robinson, Howard H., W. R. '14 Sales-man, Res. 128 2d St. Straight, Seymour F., A. '98 Merchast

.

Fredericksburg

Morgan, Tom L., Mi. '15 Principal

Fremont

Holderman, June F., W. R. '08 Business Ickes, Edgar McM., W. R. '97 Physician

Galion

Barr, Warren E., W. R. '07

Gallipolis

- Ashworth, Perry J., Mar. '03 Bookkeepper Cromley, Frederick M., W. R. '02 Busi-
- ness Sibley, William G., Mar. '81 Editor, The Gallipolis Tribune

Gambier

Ablewhite, Hayward S., W. R. '11 Clergy-

- man man Shoffstall, Frank St. Č., Jr., W. R. '17 Student, Kenyon College Steibert, Jacob, Ham. '77 Theological School Professor, Kenyon College

Gates Mill

Johnson, Edward E., W. R. '94 Clerk

Geneva

Ashby, Ralph M., Ch. '07 Manager, Ge-neva Brick & Title Works

Georgetown

Moore, Aaron E., Mi. '76 Lawyer Moore, John R., Mi. '69 Lawyer

Glendale

Allen, Alfred M., Hv. '82 Lawyer Benedict, Charles C., Mch. '92 Lawyer Cochran, James M., Mi. '73 Farmer Miller, Walter H., Le. '94 President & Miller, Walter Vice-President Richardson, William H., Wms. '00 Manu-

- facturer Rogan, Ralph F., Cn. '97 Advertising Mgr.

Good Hope

Sollars, Hugh B., Mi. '12 Farmer, R. D.

Granville

Field, Thomas G., Br. '70 Clergyman McKibben, George F., Ro. '75 Teacher Stenger, William H., Ro. '67 Teacher

Green Springs

Webster, James C., W. R. '12 Chemical Engineer

Greenville

Greenville Blaine, Harley, Mch. '09 Eikenberry & Christopher Co. Eikenberry, Harley B., Mch. '09 Mer-chant, Eikenberry & Christopher Co. Limbert, Lee M., Mch. '18 Student, Res. 302 Washington Ave. Marshall, Clement H., Mch. '16 Student, Res. 422 W. 4th St. Martin, John F., Mi. '73 Manufacturer (retired), 205 Harrison Ave. Rarick, Charles W., Mar. '74 Physician

Hamersville

Liming, Melville D., Mi. '06 Banker

Hamilton

Benzing, George, Jr., Mi. '18 Student, Res. 625 E. Ludlow St. Kaeser, Elmer C., Mi. '18 Student, Res. 1013 S. 2d St. Lindner, Joseph, Mi. '17 Student, Res. R. R. 8

R. R. 8 Miller, Walter H., Le. '94 President & Vice-President, The George Automatic Roller Bearing Co. Mohler, Samuel D., Mi. '12 Teacher, High School

- School Prosser, John L., W. R. '16 Y. M. C. A. Secretary, Res. 760 Park Ave. Reigart, Harry R., O. S. '08 Lawyer, 520-521 Tentschler Bldg, Res. 233 N. 7th St. Rost, Hilbert R., Mi. '18 Student, Res.
- Hensel PL

Harrison

Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15

Haydenville

Talbott, Harold H., Q. S. '07 Physician & Surgeon

Hillsboro

Fairley, Howard D., Mi. '12 Manager, Hillsboro Hardware Co. Fairley, Vernon B., Mi. '17 Student, Res. 404 N. High St. Horst, Paul H., O. S. '15 Agriculturist & Lawyer Walker, Hershell C., Mi. '12

Hudson

Farwell, Henry, W. R. '71 Clergyman Starr, George L., W. R. '56 Physician

Kent

Williams, Charles A., W. R. '83 Mill Owner

Kenton

Bunce, Harvey J., Mi. '16 Corwin, Glenn B., Mi. '18 Student Cowan, Lester A., Mi. '18 Student, Res. West Columbus St. Meyers, Willis W., Mi. & Pu. '16 Res. 438 N. Market St. Rodabaugh, Harry R., Mi. '06 General Agent, Union Central Life Ins. Co. Wagner, Charles R., Mi. '17 Student, Res. 315 N. High St.

Kings Mills

Richmond, Norman L., Br. '85 Superin-tendent. The Peters Cartridge Co.

Kingston

Chapin, Dwight L., W. R. '72 Clergyman

La Grange

Kelner, Rowan B., Wis. '15 Student

Lakewood

Akers, Walter H., Ham. & W. R. Execu-tive Secretary, The Lakewood Tennis Club

Club Aexander, Rob R., Hv. '04 Banker, Res. 14611 Lake Ave. Camp, Arthur D., Cn. '05 Chemist, Res. 1237 St. Charles St. Davies, Sidney A., W. R. '15 Lawyer, Res. 1481 Westwood Ave.

- DeVenne, John C., W. R. '12 Naval Supplies, Hird Ave., Res. 1380 Cove Ave

- Ave. Ave. Frederick, James M. H., A. '86 School Supt., 1429 Wagar Ave. Hall, Russell R., W. R. & Cg. '18 Stu-dent, Res. 11830 Clifton Blvd. Jaeger, David G., W. R. '97 Lawyer, Res. 14649 Lake Ave. Kroehle, Ralph, W. R. '16 Real Estate, Res. Clifton & Ramona Blvds. Kroehle, Vernon, W. R. '18 Student, Clifton & Ramona Blvds. Motch, Stanley, Tec. '99 Treasurer, Res. 17837 Lake Ave. Pratt, Emil B., W. R. '01 Insurance, Res. 12927 Lake Ave. Smith, Werner G., W. R. '12 Naval Sup-plies, Hurd Ave., Res. 13969 Clifton Blvd. Stickney, Isaac M., W. R. '08 Banker,
- Stickney, Isaac M., W. R. '08 Banker, Res. 1477 Alameda Ave.

Lancaster

Candee, Charles A., A. '98 Manager, 607 E. Main St. Devol, Lee S., Mar. '92 Oil Business Leavittsburg

- Kratt, George E., Pa. St.' '18

Lebanon

Eltzroth, William F., Mi. '69 Lawyer Lectonia

Holz, William E., W. R. '16 Student

Lima

Bunce, Harvey J., Mi. '16 Standard Oil Co.

- Co.
 Folson, Seward G., Wma. '11 Real Estate & Life Insurance, Holmes Bldg., Res. 537 W. North St.
 Von Blon, Philip A., O. S. '11 Architect, John A. Chapin

Lockland

Richardson, William H., Wms. '00 Manu-facturer, Richardson Paper Co.

London

- Artman, Charles E., Sy. '10 Y. M. C. A. Secretary Asher, Ralph H., O. S. '10 Deputy County Surveyor
- Murray, Frank J., Minn. & O. S. '10 Judge, Probate Court, Res. 103 N. Oak St.

Lorain

- Gable, Earl W., O. S. '11 James, Donald R., Pa. St. '16 Student Kratt, George E., Pa. St. '18 Res. 1054 9th St.

Madisonville

- Brubaker, Chester J., Mi. '09 Teacher, High School, Res. 4724 Winona Terrace
- Merry, Charles M., W. R. '95 Teacher, 5119 Stewart PL

Malinta

Fiser, James D., Nw. '18 Student

Mansfield Bond, Allen, O. S. '09 Advertising Man-ager, Ohio Brass Co.

Bowers, William A., A. '16 Mechanics Bldg. & Loan Co., Res. 490 Park Ave., W.

٠

- Ave., w. Harding, Howard C., A. '13 Sales Dept., The Ohio Brass Co., Res. 311 W. 3d St.
- Keating, Charles H., A. '93 Lawyer, 74
- Sturges Ave. Leibold, Carl P., O. S. '04 Ohio Brass ഹ
- Co. Loughridge, Edward W., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 17 N. Mulberry St. Shaw, Albert W., Minn. '90 Insurance Weldon, William McE., A. '90 Lawyer, 271/4 N. Main St., Res. 55 Marion Shaw, Albert W., min Weldon, William McE. 27 3 N. Main St.,

Marietta

- Alderman, Earle S., Mar. '85 Real Estate, 1754 Front St. Allender, Clarence S., Mar. '16 Furniture Business, 303 Gilman Ave., Res. 501-3d St.
- Barker, Arthur De V., Mar. '92 Farmer & Insurance, R. F. D. 2 Barry, Edwin K., Mar. '17 Student, 331-4th St.

- 4th St. Beach, Arthur G., Mar. '91 Professor, Marietta College, Res. 216-5th St. Blazier, George J., Mar. '14 Librarian, Marietta College, Res. 436-5th St. Carman, Augustine S., Ro. '82 Clergyman, 515 Tupper St. Chamberlain, John D., Mar. '13 City Edi-tor, Marietta Daily Journal, Res. Put-nam St. Coil, Harold S. Mar. '13 Student 220
- nam St. Coil, Harold S., Mar. '13 Student, 232-3d St. Corwin, Clifford E., Mar. '92 Teacher, Marietta High School, Res. 508-5th St. Davis, Dexter C., Mar. '12 Oil Business, Res. 339-2d St. DeNoon, John H., Mar. '16 Student, Res. 436 5th St. Devel, James S., Mar. '91 Dairyman & Tax Commissioner Dodge, John W., Mar. '11 Marietta Land Co., Res. 603-4th St. Ebinger, Frederick W., Mar. '17 Student, 402-2d St. Grass, Lawrence N., Mar. '19 Student,

- 402-2d St. Grass, Lawrence N., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 509-4th St. Hall, Allan C., Mar. '11 Manager, The Hall Grind Stone Co., Res. 230-3d St. Hancock, Winfield S., Mar. '98 Lawyer, St. Clair Bldg., Res. 510-5th St. Hathaway, Seymour J., Mar. '69 Lawyer, Cook Bldg., Res. 318-3d St. Hulbert, Archer B., Mar. '95 Professor, Marietta College, Res. 236-5th St. Jones, Paul S., Mar. '16 220 Putnam St. Kelly, Gerald F., Mar. '17 Student, Res. 224 Putnam St. Le Vallee, George A., Mar. '07 President.

- 224 Putnam St. Le Vallee, George A., Mar. '07 President, Union St., Res. 113 Sacra Via Lehmer, Kent D., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 503 ½ Washington St. McClure, John S., Mar. '13 Chemist, Box 608, Res. 603-3d St. McIlyar, William K., O. S. '18 Student, Res. 404-2d St. McKim, Frank E., Mar. '10 Dentist, German Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 323-2d St.
- St.
- 51. McKim, Frank F., Mar. '84 Physician, 323-2d St. Mitchell, Frank, Mar. '16 Student, Res. 214-5th St.
- ye, Dudley D., Mar. '17 Student,, Res. 406-4th St. Nye,

Ogdin, Eugene H., Mar. '18 Student, 620-2d St. Ogdin, Ralph N., Mar. '15 Student, 620-2d St. Parr, Robert W., Mar. '16 Student, Res. 720-14 St.

- Parr, Robert W., Mar. 19 729-3d St. Penrose, Francis, Mar. '96 Traveling Salesman, 6th & Putnam Sts., Res. 410 Wooster St. Penrose, James B., Mar. '02 Physician, 311-4th St., Res. 212-5th St. Plumer, Bernan A., Mar. '00 Cashier & Director, German Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Rathbone Pl. Pichardson, Ralph, Mar. '14 121 Green
- St.

- Richardson, Ralph, Mar. '14 121 Green St.
 Scott, Andrew H., Ham. '87 Merchant & Manufacturer, Scott & Ward
 Sheets, Thomas M., Mar. '91 Banker, Putnam & 2d Sts., Res. 213 Sacra Via
 Sherit, John S., Mar. '15 Insurance, Mass. Life Ins. Co., Res. 519-3d St.
 Sherritt, Henry R., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 201 Sacra Via
 Simpson, Filmore B., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 201 Sacra Via
 Singson, Filmore B., Mar. '15 Student, Res. 507 Tupper St.
 Slack, Charles G., Mar. '81 Chemist (retired), 428 4th St.
 Stanfeld, George L., Mar. '14 Plumbing, Putnam St., Res. 5126-2d St.
 Stanfeld, George F., Mar. '90 Hotel Proprietor & Postmaster, "The Wakefield"
 Wieser, George F., Mar. '07 Business, 204 Putnam St., Res. 299-4th St'.
 Wilcox, Abbott Y., Sy. '91 Clergyman, Pastor 1st Presbyterian Church
 Williamson, Allen T., Mar. '98 & O. S. '01 Lawyer, Meigs Bldg., Res. 324 2d St.
 Windsor, Dewey A., Mar. '14 Construction & Bldg., Res. 324
- 2d St.
 Windsor, Dewey A., Mar. '14 Construction & Bldg., Res. 608-3d St.
 Windsor, Walter A., Mar. '10 Lawyer, German Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 309.
 Franklin St., W.

Marion

- Marion Ballinger, Horace, Mi. '08 Lumber Mer-chant, Marion County Lumber Co. Oxley, Chester J., Mar. '12 Clergyman Schroeter, Edward J., Cn. '14 Mechanical Engineer, Marion Steam Shovel Co., Res. "The Plaza," E. Center St. Schroeter, Robert H., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 581 E. Centre St. Young, Ralph A., O. S. '05 Chemist & Engineer of Tests, The Marion Steam Shovel Co., Res. 252 Vine St.

Martin

Bowman, Merchant B., W. R. '15 Medical Student

Martins Ferry Somerville, Archibald T. B., Lf. '90 Civil Engineer, With The American Bridge Co.

Massillon

Dibbell, Timothy E., W. R. '54 Lawyer Haring, Harry A., W. R. '98 Business, Pocock Coal Co.

Medina

- Nichols, Floyd E., W. R. '14 Dentist, 218 E. Washington St. Phillips, Oscar B., O. S. '14 Medina Light & Power Co.

Rowe, Henry G., Wms. '94 Editor Shepard, Dwight C., Cn. '93 Milling, O. C. Shepard Co.

Middlefield

Robinson, Harry A., Jr., O. S. '18 Student

Middletown

Goldman, Marcus S., Mi. '16 Graduate McCoy, Chauncey E., Pu. '11 Metallur-gist, American Rolling Mill Co. Res.

McCoy, Chauncey E., Pu. '11 Metallurgist, American Rolling Mill Co. Res. 503 S. Broadway
Moore, James A., Mi. '16 Contractor, Middletown Realty Co.
Pults, Cecil C., Mi. & Pu. '16 American Rolling Mill Co.
Roney, William H., Mi. '18 American Rolling Mill Co.
Sheldon, Arthur J., Sy. '05 Chemical Engineer, The American Rolling Mill Co., Res. 707 Yankee Rd.
Singer, Robert H., Pu. '18 Student, Res. 711 Lincoln Ave.
Strodtbeck, Frank H., O. S. '11 Contractor, Strodtbeck Bros., Res. 205-3d St.

Milford

Gilbert, Archibald M., Cn. '02 Civil En-gineer, Delta Land & Water Co.

Millport

Travers, Edwin J., U. '01 Clergyman

Milo

Mougey, Joseph W., Mar. '79 Clergyman

Minerva

Roller, Duane E., O. S. '18 Student Schory, Ralph M., O. S. '11 Superintendent

Mogadore

Fenton, Harry W., O. S. '15 Manufac-turer, With Akron Smoke Pipe Co.

Monroeville

Buckingham, Lisle M., W. R. '17 Student, Res. 1382 Ridge St.

Morgan

Hawley, Henry J., W. R. '54

Mount Vernon

Bogardus, Thomas L., Cn. '08 Hardware, Bogardus & Co. Hosack, William A., W. R. '97 Lawyer Kinkead, Robert B., Mar. '10 Dairy In-spector, Licking Creamery Co. Newbold, Richard R., Mi. '14 Journalist Parker, Henry C., Jr., Pa. '05 Interior Decorator

Decorator

Weaver, Robert S., Mi. '19 Student, Res. 400 N. Gray St.

Newark

Fleek, John S., Hv. '15 Res. Hudson ۱ve.

White, Raymond B., Wis. & Cn. '13 Lum-ber, R. B. White Lumber Co., Res. Sherwood Hotel

New Breman

Kunning, Chester H., O. S. '18 Student

Newcomerstown

Schwab, Frank W., O. S. '02 Iron Fit-tings, James G. Clow Co.

New London

Sparling, Harry P., Mar. '07 Physician

New Matamoras

Smith, Harry C., Mar. '17

New Philadelphia

Olmstead, John E., O. S. '16 Student Rosch, Harry E., O. S. '17 Student Welty, Louis, W. R. '85 Lawyer

North Baltimore

McMillen, William H., Mar. '76 Lawyer

North Canton

McConnell, William C., W. R. & Mch. '17 Res. 1102 Market Ave., N.

North Euclid

Kroehle, Paul E., W. R. '01 President & Treasurer, Res. Stop 135 ½ Lake Shore Blvd.

North Hampton

Harrington, Robert W., W. R. '76 Farmer

Norwalk

Delamater, Josiah, W. R. '70 Farmer & Lawyer, R. F. D. 5 Minnich, Ohmer C., Mi. '09 Supt. of Schools

Norwood

Norwood Crawford, Harry G., O. S. '10 Electrical Engineer, Bullock Electric Co., Res. 2277 Jefferson Ave. Dilley, Frank B., Mi. '07 Teacher, High School, Res. 4146 Floral Ave. Pattison, Clarence E., Mi. '07 Teacher, Norwood High School Sarles, Edgar H., Ru. '99 Chemical Man-ufacturer, Res. 2026 Elm Ave.

Nottingham

Kurtz, George P., W. R. '01 Business

Oberlin

Andrus, Jonathan C., Cn. '74 Clergyman (retired)

- (retired) Greene, Theodore M., A. '18 Student, Res. 120 E. College St. Huycke, Alfred M., Mch. '83 283 W. College St. Leonard, Delevan L., Ham. '59 Clergy-man, Author & Editor Lyman, Eugene W., A. '94 Professor, Oberlin Theo. Seminary, Res. 70 S. Cedar Aye.
- man, Autor & Foltor
 Lyman, Eugene W., A. '94 Professor, Oberlin Theo. Seminary, Res. 70 S. Cedar Ave.
 Rogers, Charles G., Sy. '97 Professor, Oberlin College, Res. 268 Forest St.
 Sherman, Philip D., Br. '02 Asso. Pro-fessor, Oberlin College, Res. 25 College Pl.
 Warger, Charles H. A. Co. '92 Teacher
- Wager, Charles H. A., Cg. '92 Teacher, Oberlin College, Res. 292 W. College Št.

Ohio City

Morgan, Tom L., Mi. '15 Principal, High School

Ottawa Todd, Franklin L., Mi. '07 Farmer

Oxford

Carter,	Clarenc	:eE;	., Mi.	'19	Graduate University	Stu-
dent	(A.B.	111.	' 05)			
Clark.	Frank	L.	A. ''	04 1	Iniversity	As-

Clark, Frank L. A. 94 University As-sistant, Miami Univ. Clark, Ransom B., Mi. '19 Student, Res. 202 N. Wood St. Minnich, Dwight E., Mi. '10 Graudate

Student Wallace, Fred B., Mi. '15 Teacher, 216 West High St.

Painesville

Tuttle, Martin A., W. R. '92 Lawyer

Peebles

Wittenmeyer, John E., Mi. '15 Student

Pemberville

Hobart, Harry W., A. '98 Merchant

Piqua

- Hager, Leroy, O. S. '01 Ice & Coal, Piqua Ice & Coal Co., Res. 733 N. Wayne St.
- Lowe, Stuart S., Mi. '17 Student

Portsmouth

- Hill, Charles E., Mar. '08 Micklethwait, Oscar R., W. R. '05 Law-yer, Masonic Temple Turley, Charles L., Cn. '14 Manufactur-ing, The Portsmouth Engine Co., Res. 843 2d St.

Raccoon Island

Thornley, Friend F., Mar. '84 Farmer

Ravenna

Merrill, Frank A., W. R. '83 Teacher

Reno

Windsor, Dewey A., Mar. '14 Construc-tion & Bldg., Dam 17

Ridgeway

Melhorn, Ralph, O. S. '16 Student

Rittman

Hobart, John B., W. R. '84 Clergyman

Rockland

Ames, Frank P., Mar. '77 Physician

Roseville

Chapin, Addison M., W. R. '69 Clergyman Ross

- Scott, Frank F., Mi. '71 Farmer
 - Rossford
- Fair, Albert A., W. R. «'04 Business

St. Clairsville

Morton, William W., A. '71 Clergyman St. Marys

ishler, Willis B., O. S. '15 The Home Banking Co., Res. 312 W. South St. Kishler,

Salem

O'Connor, Donald D., Sw. '18 Student Shafer, Henry L., Pa. '96 Advertising Promoter, Res. 21 Garfield Ave.

Swan, William L., W. R. '77 Clergyman, 323 McKinley Ave. Tomlinson, William W., Sw. '17 Student, 111 W. Main St.

Sarahsville

Grimes, Robert A., Mar. '17

Seville

- Thomas, George N., W. R. '81 Farmer Shawnee
- Richardson, Willard D., Cg. '79 Brick Manufacturer, Claycraft Mining & Brick Co.
 - Shepard

Breckenridge, Archibald E., Mar. '74 Retired

Sidney

Hatfield, Sinclair J., W. R. '69 Lawyer

Spencerville

Rupert, Alva E., Mi. '10 Farmer, R. D. 4

Springfield

Augustus, Charles G., O. S. '11 Physiian

- Augustus, Charles G., O. S. '11 Physician
 Ballinger, Homer, Mi. '10 Lumber Merchant, 1734 W. Main St., Res. 1624 W. Main St.
 Cole, Hermon H., Mch. '15 Medical Student, 718 S. 4th St.
 Grant, George D., Mar. '78 Physician, 16 W. Spring St.
 Grant, George D., Mar. '78 Physician, 16 W. Spring St.
 Keifer, Horace S., Wms. '17 Student, Res. 1230 E. High St.
 Keifer, Horace S., Wms. '18 Student, Res. 1230 E. High St.
 Ripel, Edmund E., W. J. '67 Physician, 110 E. Pleasant St.
 Shafer, Carl B., Mi. '16 J. O. Heinze Co., Res. Y. M. C. A.

Steubenville

Clark, James A., Pa. St. '16 Secretary, Y. M. C. A. Crawford, Robert F., Le. '11 Drake, Frederick T., Mar. '98 Engineer, 908 Sinclair Bldg., Res. 318 S. Bend Blvd

- Blvd.
- Sharp, Alexander B., Le. '93 Vice-Presi-dent & Secretary, Ohio Foundry & Manufacturing Co., Res. 310 Clinton St.

Sylvania

Anderson, Harold, Wis. '16 Student, Res. R. F. D. 1

Tailmadge

Ewart, Kennyth L., O. S. '18 Student

Tiffin

Porter, Clyde C., O. S. '03 Lawyer, 111/2 Court St., Res. 106 Main St.

Toledo

Banker, Claude R., O. S. '08 Lawyer, 407 Bank of Commerce Bldg., Res. 2402 Franklyn Ave.

.

Buggie, Frederick S., Mch. '02 News-paper, Toledo Blade, Res. 2713 Fulton St.

St. Clark, William G., Mch. '84 Civil & Con-sulting Engineer, 1047 Spitzer Bldg., Res. 2034 Glenwood Ave. Corey, Harris L., A. '10 & Wis. '11 Advertising Manager, Champion Spark Plug Co., Res. 622 Tennyson Pl. Curran, Maurice D., O. S. '14 Chemist, Toledo Furnace Co. Hallock, Harold H., Ro. '04 Manufac-turer, 324 Nasby Bldg., Res. 1816 Waite Ave.

- Ave.
- Ave. Klein, Robert C., O. S. '10 Hardware Salesman, Bostwick & Braun Co., Res. 1924 Vermont Ave. Lamb, Elmer J., Pu. '15 Student, 1990 Eric St. Lenk, Walter S., Cn. '97 Sec'y & Treas., Res. 2238 Collingwood Ave. McDonald, Edward D., Pa. '13 Archi-tect, 610 Close Bldg. McKee, Albert P., O. S. '06 Lawyer, 307 Bank of Commerce Bldg., Res. 2808 Monroe St.

- 307 Bank of Commerce L 2808 Monroe St. Macomber, Irving E., Cn. '94 Real Estate Investments, Nicholas Bldg., Res. 22
- Investments, Nicholas Bldg., Res. 22 Lincoln Apts. Miller, Ralph C., O. S. '01 Division En-gineer, Penn. R. R. Co., Summit St. Office Payne, William W., Mch. '09 Advertising, Martin V. Kelly Co. Richmond, J. L., Br. '80 Teacher, Scott High School, Res. 746 Grove Pl. Schroeder, William E., Cn. '94 Wholesale Schoes, 122 St. Clair St., Res. 2335 Scott-wood Ave.

wood Ave. Sewall, Willis F., Tu. '90 Librarian, The Public Library, Res. 2448 Glenwood Ave.

Varnes, Reginald, Ill. '14 Wholesale Hard-ware Salesman, c/o Simmons Hardware Co.

Webster, Philip H., O. S. '11 Business, Paragon Refining Co., Res. 233 Western Ave.

Ave. Weckerly, Mark A., Pu. '16 Cadet Engi-neer, 'Toledo Railways & Light Co. Whitmore, Francis E., A. '04 Cost Ac-countant, 2631 Parkwood Ave. Zeller, Howard P., O. S. '06 Mining En-gineer, Toledo Furnace Co., Res. 2551 Fulton St.

Trotwood

Hyre, Clyde A., Mi. '14 Teacher

Troy

Hobart, Charles C., Cg. '78 Merchant, 13 Water St., Res. 316 W. Franklin

- ŜŁ SL Spiro, Jesse D., Mch. '09 Advertising Manager, Troy Wagon Wks., Res. 111 Manager, Ti W. Race St.

Unionville

Turner, Mathias E., Ru. '96 Sales Manager

Upper Sandusky

Bowman, John C. Ch. '09 Physician

Urbana Arnold, Preston F., Br. '13 Teacher, Urbana University Schools

Venedocia

Owens, Richard L., Mi. '19 Student Vermillion

Dixon, Gordon H., W. R. '12 Farmer

Versailles

Ballinger, George H., Mi. '16 Student

Warren

- Warren Adams, Norman W., Ham. & W. R. '16 Student, Res. 109 Porter Ave. Adams, Whittleser, W. R. '56 Insurance Anderson, John U., Wms. '14 Trumbull Steel Co. Booth, Charles W., Cg. '80 Clergyman, 208 Parkman St. Dennison, David S., Wms. '14 Trumball Steel Co., Res. 208 Washington Ave. McDonald, Edward D., Pa. '13 Architect, Res. 309 High St. McDonald, John A., Pa. '15 Student, Res. 309 High St. Meub, William H., W. R. '07 Business Reinhold, Franklin P., W. R. '95 Clergy-man, 261 E. Market St. Tyler, James J., W. R. '09 Physician Wilkinson, Rufus H., Nw. '98 Securities & Real Estate, 601 & 602 Second Nat'l BK. Bids, Res. ''Perkinswood''

Washington Court House

Daughters, Harry W., Mi. '13 Ticket Agent

- Agent Dice, Maxwell G., Mi. '17 Student Junk, Troy T., Mi. '12 Lawyer Lanum, Robert, Mi. '18 Student Price, William L., Mi. '13 Reed, Frank C., Mi. '15 Shoe Salesman, Lunn & Sweet Co.

Waterford

Hayward, Edwin T., Mar. '93 Physician

Watertown

Sellew, Timothy G., Mar. '96 Physician

Waverly

Smallwood, Robert B., O. S. '17 Student

Wellington

Daugherty, Robert S., Mch. '19 Student, Res. 215 E. Main St. Horr, Charles W., Jr., Mch. '19 Student Horr, Charles W., Cn. '87 Farming & Cattle Breeding, Res. S. Main St. Warner, George B., Cn. '93 Farmer & Stock Breeder, Wellington Stock Farm Warner, Sidney S., Cn. '18 Student

Wellsville

- Jack, William H., W. R. '04 Business Westerville
- Bendinger, John A., Ro. & Mch. '95 Teacher, Otterbein College, Res. Lincoln Ave.
- Williams, Clarence F., O. S. '13 Ice Cream & Confectionery, 16-18 W. Col-lege Ave., Res. 94 W. Main St.

West Jefferson

Durflinger, Glenn W., O. S. '15 Principal

West Mansfield

Bond, Allen, O. S. '09 Advertising Man-ager, Res. Niman Flats, Park Ave.



West Marietta

Roberts, Lewis H., Mar. '16 Student, Res. "The Anchorage"

Weston Singer, William E., W. R. '05 Business

West Toledo

Lenk, Walter S., Cn. '97 Secretary & Treasurer, Lenk Wine Co.

Whitehouse

Weckerly, Mark A., Pu. '16 Cadet Engineer

Wickliffe

Judson, Calvin A., W. R. '86 Lawyer

Winchester

Lockhart, John M., Mi. '68 Physician, R. F. D. 2

Williamsburg Chatterton, Victor E., Mi. '19 Student

Wooster

- Richmond, Thomas F., W. R. '11 & O. S. '13 Chemist, c/o Agricultural Experi-
- ment Sta. Walton, Richard C., Pa. St. '11 Chemist, Agricultural Experiment Sta.

Xenia

- McPherson, Clarence G., O. S. '04 Phy-sician, Cor. Detroit & 3d Sts., Res. 16 W. 3d St. Thompson, Henry B., D. P. '14 Sales-man, Dayton Power & Light Co., Res. 509 S. Detroit St. Zeller, Max J., O. S. '16 Deputy County Surveyor

OKLAHOMA

Ardmore

Dexter, John R., Ch. '02 Real Estate Loans, 16 W. Main St.

Blair

Camp, Cyrus C., Ham. '58 Lawyer & Author, R. R. 2

Cashion

Cornforth, Linton C., Cy. '55

Cleveland

Sawtelle, George, Mar. '15 & Le. '16 Student

Clinton

Smoot, William C., Nw. '07 Banker, Box 507, Res. 520 Terrace Ave.

Drumwright

McClellan, Ora X., Pa. St. '11 Res. Box 171

Enid

Zacharias, George W., St. '17 Student

Guthrie

Thomas, Bernard W., Lf. '03 Lawyer

Henryetta

Reasor, Eugene F., Pu. '17 Student

Youngstown

- Anderson, John U., Wms. '14 Res. 1513 Hiram St. Cook, Oscar U., Ro. '03 Inspector, Car-negie Steel Co. Curran, William F., O. S. '17 Chemist, Republic Iron & Steel Co., De Venne, Myron L., W. R. '08 Teacher, Rayen High School, Res. 6 The Can-feld field
- Elder, Edward E., Mi. '14 Teacher, High School

- Lindi, Edward E., ML 14 Teacher, High School
 Ewing, Harry G., W. R. '14 Real Estate, Dollar Bk. Bldg., Res. 1604 Ohio Ave. Jefferds, Wynne I., N. Y. '14 Civil Engineer, Erie R. R., 203 K. of C. Bldg. Keast, Carl De W., Wis. '15 Farmer, 1414 Elm St.
 Marshall, Robert B., O. S. '14 Ass't Master Mechanic, Republic Iron & Steel Co., Res. 3327 Belden Ave.
 Roberts, Hiram H., Hv. '98 Mechanical Engineer, 1027 Orange St.
 Rogers, George W., O. S. '13 Ohio State Telephone Co.
 Sexton, John R., Ru. '11 Ass't Engineer, Erie R. R.
 White, Henry, Ham. '98 Clergyman, 742 Bryson St.

- Wright, John A., Jr., Wms. '17 Res. 829 Wright, John A., Jr., Wms. '17 Res. 829 Wick Ave. Zimmerman, Harry A., Jr., Wms. '16 Stu-dent, Res. 69 Illinois Ave.

Zanesville

Abele, Richard P., A. & Sw. '11 Law Student, Res. 121 McIntire Ave. Drake, Clarence E., Mar. '92 Physician, 4 Jewett Drive Ford, John C., Cg. '89 Clergyman, 632 Seborn Ave.

Kingfisher

Moody, Calvin B., My. '77 Clergyman, Pres. Kingfisher College

Muskogee

- Allen, Ronald. S., Ch. '19 Student, Res. 501 S. 38th St. Kaighn, Charles, Sw. '96 Engineer, Mid-land Valley R. R. Co., Res. 627 W. Okmulge Ave. Kreps, William A., Mar. '10 Oil Busi-ness, P. O. Box 1469, Res. 5153 Denison St. Willer F. Emer. P. My. '84 Clargeman.
- Miller, Elmer P., My. '84 Clergyman, The Dallas

Norman

Madden, Joseph W., Ill. '11 Professor, Univ. of Oklahoma, Res. 515 Chautau-qua Ave.

Oklahoma

.

Drown, Albertus A., Ro. '63 Merchant, 1225 W. 26th St.

Okmulgee

Belford, Jabez, Mar. '95 Lawyer, Rms. 407-10 Okmulgee Bldg., Res. 222 S. Seminole Ave.

Perry

Tillery, Albert D., A. '88 Lawyer (County Judge)

Ringling Harrison, Frederick J., Pa. St. '13 Seminole

Janes, Merle W., Nw. '98 Lawyer Toshomingo

Wiley, Earl W., U. '08 Teacher, P. O. 357

- Tuisa Brooks, John H., Ill. '07 State Mana-ger, 14 S. Main St., Res. 1521 S. ger, 14 Boston
 - OREGON

Arlington

Moore, Arthur R., Pa. '07 Civil Engineer, O. W. R. R. & N. Co.

Bandon

Geisendorfer, George R., Cal. '19 Student

Bend

Sawhill, James E., W. R. '02 Business Beulah

Murphy, Foster McK., Wis. '15 Rancher, Pacific Live Stock Co.

Rurne

Fellows, James D., Nw. '11

Corvallis

- Beckwith, Theodore D., Ham, '04 State Bacteriologist, Professor, Agricultural College, Res. 2730 Arnold Way Dearborn, Richard H., Cn. '00 Head of Dept. of Electrical Engineering, Oregon Agricultural College, Res. 1050 Jefferson St.
- Hetzel, Ralph D., Wis. '06 Director of Extension, Oregon State College Middlekauff, Oscar, Nw. '88 Lawyer, 132 2d St., Res. 129 N. 27th St.

Eugene

Allen, Ericsson W., Wis. '01 Director, Univ. of Oregon, Res. 1761 Alder St. Ford, James W., Cg. '73 Ranch Owner, Res. Box 578

Fillamook

Miller, Charles W., St. '96 Lumber, Coats Lumber Co.

Forest Grove

Learned, George H., My. '08 Professor, Pacific Univ.

Halfway

Robinson, William A., W. R. '72 Clergyman Hood River

- Henderson, Louis F., Cn. '74 Professor & Plant Pathologist Root, Ralph, Tec. '00 Apple Rancher, 1106 State St.

Huntington

- Wormser, Felix E. Co. '16 Snake River Mine Co., Box 156 Jordan Valley
- Miller, Francis R., Mch. '05 Banker

McMinnville

- Clarke, James A., Ro. '94 Editor Payne, George W., Ham. '02 Professor, McMinneville College, Res. 1120 S. 'B'

- Collins, Burt H., St. '01 Oil Producer, 510 Unity Bldg.
- McTaggart, Edward E., Mar. '92 Oil Producer; 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
- Renshaw, David F., Ro. '11 Chemist, c/o Corden & Co., Res. 314 W. 4th Št.
- Smith, nith, Lloyd B., Pa. St. '07 Consulting Mining Engineer
- Wright, Harry E., I. S. '12 Geologist, 410 Clinton Bldg., Res. 310 S. Denver St

Marshfield

Mereen, John D., Minn. '08 & St. '10 Electrical Engineer, C. A. Smith Lbr. & Mgf. Co.

Myrtle Creek

- Lippincott, Walter V., Tr. '71 Merchant North Portland
- Raley, Frank J., A. '93, Real Estate, Res. 375 E. 21st St.

Olene

Marshall, Albert L, Wis. '04 Stockman & Brand Inspector

Pendleton

Slusher, Dale, St. '07 Farmer

- Portland

- Ames, Fred E., Hv. '03 Forester, U. S. Forest Service, Res. University Club Asher, Walter S., Nw. '95 Lawyer, Spaulding Bldg., Res. 860 E. Main St. Baldwin, Edward A., Co. '89 Real Es-tate, 404 Wilcox Bldg., Res. University Club Bates, Clarence M., Wa. '10 Junior In-structural Engineer, Res. 1139 Garfield Ave Ave.
- Ave. Bennett, Frederick S., Wa. '14 Sales Cor-respondent, 603 Stock Exchange Bldg., Res. 522 Irving St. Blanchard, Percy W., A. '02 Fire In-surance, 818-9 Yeon Bldg., Res. 239 E.
- 53d St.
- 53d St. Bonekemper, Wilhelm B., Neb. '08 Sales Manager, Res. 35 Fordham Apts. Brookings, Eugene, Neb. '01 Lawyer, 728 Morgan Bldg., Res. 259 Glenn Ave. Brush, Percy P., Minn. '07 Lawyer, Res. 828 Morgan Bldg. Buck, George H., Bd. '09 Physician, Heiler Bldg. Bush, Roy A., Ro. '05 Pharmacist, 375 11th St. Campbell. Merle G., Mch. '11 Lawyer

- Busin, A., ---, 11th St. Campbell, Merle G., Mch. '11 Lawyer & General Insurance, Corbett Bldg.,

- Campbell, Merle G., Mch. '11 Lawyer & General Insurance, Corbett Bldg., Res. 452 20th St. Christie, Richard B., Lf. '14 Teacher, Portland Academy, Res. 328 10th St. Clawson, James I., St. '14 Agent, 329 Ankeny St., Res. 250 E. 1st St. Cooley, Dick M., I. S. '10 Engineer, Fairbanks Morse Co. Creadick, Abraham N., Pa. '04 Physician, Medical Bldg., Res. 121 N. 23d St. Edwards, Theodore D., Cal. '16 Coffee & Tea Importer, 34 N. Front St., Res. 1153 Thurman St. Fellows, James D., Nw. '11 c/o Wiley B. Allen Co. Frazier, Charles R., St. '98 Paper Mfr., Cresscent Paper Co., Res. 334 E. 16th St.

Grigsby, Fenton E., Mch. '06 Lawyer, 506 Wilcox Bldg., Res. 157 Alameda Drive

- Drive Guthrie, George B., I. S. '06 Attorney, 926 Northwestern Bk. Bldg. Heilig, Frederick, Hv. '97 Lawyer, 421-5 Mohawk Bildg., Res. Heilig Theeatre Hughes, Harold S., My. '10 Clerk, Wells Fargo & Co., Res. Juliana Apts., Trin-ity Pl. Hunt, Isaac D., Mch. '07 Lawyer, Spauld-ing Bidg., Res. 271 Cornell Rd. Kanzler, Jacob, Neb. '04 Lawyer, 415 Railway Exchange Bld., Res. 1335 E. 31st St.
- 31st St.

- 31st St. Kiehle, David L., Ham. '61 Clergyman, 226 E. 58th St. Leader, Edwin O., Wa. '15 Student, 623 Vancouver Ave. Leader, Elmer W., Wa. '15 Student, Res. 623 Vancouver Ave. Loring, David, Jr., Hv. '16 Student, Res. 812 Marshall St. McCoy, Horace L., Wa. '12 Lawyer, 715 Oregonian Bidg., Res. 654 Han-cock St.

- 715 Oregonian Bidg., Res. UST Arau-cock St.
 Marsh, Wallace H., Ill. '05 Civil Engi-neer, 723 Pittock Blk.
 Mitchell, Ralph H., Minn. '05 Newspaper Business, Morning Oregonian, Res. 525 N. E. 18th St.
 Morrow, Harry F., Cal. '10 Merchant, Pacific Metal Works, Res. 616 E. 24th St. N.
- St. N. Morrow, Robert G., Mch. '83 Lawyer & Judge, County Court House; Res. 1105 Morrow, Robert G., Mcn. '53 Lawyer ex Judge, County Court House; Res. 1105 Franklin St.
 Naramore, Floyd A., Wis. '04 Arhictect, 303 Court House, Res. University Club Neiman, George P., Wa. '14 Newspaper Man, Journal Bidg.
 Ober, Walter M., Minn. '00 Assaying Chemist, 4936 31st Ave., S. E. Raley, Frank J., A. '93 Real Estate, 727-9 Pittock Blk.

PANAMA CANAL ZONE

Stubbs, John H., Cn. '76 Civil Engineer, Bocas dei Toro
Polhemus, George W., Co. '12 Lieut. U. S. Army, Res. Camp Gaillard, Hoag, John A., Co. '09 Lieut. U. S. Army, Res. Fort Grant

Abrams

Righter, George W., U. '53 Farmer

Alburtis Thropp, Joseph E., Jr., Tec. '94

Allentown

- Fischer, Emil E., Ru. '04 Clergyman, 22 S. 11th St. Hartzell, Walter T., Hv. '95 Printer & Publisher, 631 Hamilton St., Res. 130 N. 9th St.

- N. 9th St. Henry, George M., L.f. '16 Lehigh Port-land Cement Co. Jones, Michael D., Le. '03 Construction Engineer, Fuller Engineering Co. Laubach, John A., Pa. St. '19 Student, Res. 312 N. 12th St. McCaa, George S., L.f. '08 Athletic Di-rector, Muhlenberg College, Res. 225 S. 17th St.

- Read, James W., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 815 Ridgewood Ave. Rogers, Harold A., Hv. '11 Lumber Business, Res. 735 Everett St. Smith, Chester K., Neb. '07 Bridge En-gineer, Spokane, Portland & Seattle R. R., Res. 644 Everett St. Stauffer, Frederick P., D. P. '93 Teacher, Lincoln High School, Res. 607 Eilis Ave
- Ave.
- Sterling, Donald J., Mch. '08 Sunday Editor, Oregon Journal, Res. 620 Main St.
- St. Streng, Wallace A., Wa. '19 Student, Res. 770 Multnomha St. Titus, Norman F., Cal. '04 Shipping & Manufacturing, 414 Railway Exch. Bldg., Res. 673 F., 47th St., N. Wright, Clifford A., Wa. '17 Student, Trinity Pl. Yanney, Thomas V., U. '95 Res. 169 E. 37th St.

Rogue River

- Spencer, John M., Ham. '09 Clergyman Rosebury
- opkins, Charles F., A. '80 Lawy 420 Perkins Bldg., Res. 228 Cass St. Hopkins, '80 Lawyer,

Salem

- Chamberlain, Joseph W., Wa. '09 Mer-chant, 695 N. Liberty St. Scappoose
- Rogers, Harold A., Hv. '11 Lumber Business, Nehalem Timber & Logging Co. Talent

Houston, Lloyd H., Wms. '04 Farmer, Houston Bros.

Veneta

Dorward, William H., Cg. '71 Clergyman, Box 35

Hersh, Walter L., Pa. St. '07 Electri-cal Engineer, Panama Canal Commis-sion, Gatum Benson, Howard L., Lf. '12 With Com-mercial Nat'l. Bk.

PENNSYLVANIA

Rinehart, Charles R., Lf. '99 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 26 N. 16th St.

Altoona

Grinnell, Clayton, 2515 Beale Ave. Clayton, Cg. '88 Clergyman,

Ambridge

- Cameron, Harry F., O. S. '01 Structural Steel Engineer, Res. 608 Park Rd. Molsberry, Howard C., I. S. '12 Drafts-man, American Bridge Co.

Ardmore

- Austin, James H., Pa. '05 Physician Barrows, Robert L., Br. '03 Advertising, Res. 120 Argyle Rd. Davisson, Alexander H., Pa. '92 Physi-cian, 31 St. Paul's Rd. Hayden, Floyd A., Lf. '94 Deputy Re-corder of Deeds, Res. 304 Aubrey Ave.

Hires, John E., Sw. '08 Business Hopkins, Granville B., Pa. '14 Real Es-

tate

Lafore, John A., Sw. '95 President, Res. Wister Rd.

Avon

Light, Grant H., Pa. '18 Student

Bala

Logan, John W., Tec. '93 Manager

Bangor Blake, William L., i.i. '04 Civil Engi-neer, Market & 6th Sts.

Barnésboro Hile, John W., Lí. '01 Banker, Barnes-boro Nat'l Bk.

Beaver

Morrison, Douglas P., Mar. '93 Electri-cal Engineer, P. & L. E. R. R. Plumer, Ray B., Mar. '03 Manager

Beaver Falls

- Benton, Noble L., Pu. '13 Salesman, Beaver Light Co. Plumer, Ray B., Mar. '03 Manager, Collecting Agency

Bellevue

Austin, William W., Tu. '02 Testing En-gineer, Res. 67 N. Jackson St. Miller, Andrew S., W. J. '69 Lawyer, Res. 139 Lincoln Ave.

Bellwood

Kuhn, William C., W. J. '61 Clergyman Ben Avon

Burkert, Harry O., Mch. '96 Draftsman, 439 Wabash Bldg., Res. 6621 Watt Ave.

Hawley, Lucius E., U. '77 Private Tutor, 6948 Prospect Ave.

Berkeley

Lewis, Judd W., Pa. St. '13 Teacher, Res. Box 253

Bethayres

Coley, Thomas L., Pa. '92 Physician, Res. Township Line

Bethlehem

Cole, Edward C, Le. '12 Traffic Mana-ger, Res. Sun Inn Edwards, Charles L. T., Le. '13 Assis-tant Superintendent, Res. 329 7th Ave. Jay, Henry D., Jr., Le. '15 Engineer, Res. University Club Latham, Robert, Le. '17 Engineer, Res. 67 E. North St. Luckenbach, Robert M., Le. '97 Busi-ness, D. & A. Luckenbach Paules, Charles R., Le. '16 Guerber En-gineering Co.

- Paules, Charles E., Le. '16 Guerber Engineering Co.
 Speirs, Garrett De F., Le. '09 Draftsman, Bethlehem Steel Co.
 Wheaton, Ezra A., Le. '12 Assistant Superintendent, Res. University Club Whitman, Roy V., Le. '11 Engineer, Res. University Club
 Wilcox, Morgan A., Sy. '00 Millinery, 51 S. Main St., Res. 210 E. Broad St.

Biglerville

Koser, George W., Sw. '91 Merchant

Bloomsburg

McCachron, Russel A., Lf. '08 Civil En-

gineer Moon, George W., Lf. '85 Lawyer

Brackenridge

Price, John L., W. R. '15 Metallurgist, West Penn Steel Co.

Bradford

Collins, Burt H., St. '01 Oil Producer, Res. 167 Congress St. Collins, Ray M., St. '01 Mining Larrabee, Carroll B., Br. '18 Student, 56 Wms. St.

Bristol

olb, William L., Cg. '76 Clergyman (retired), 402 Radcliffe St. Kolb,

Brockwayville

Daniel C., Lf. '02 & Pa. '03 Groves, Physician

Bryn Mawr

Devan, Samuel A., Ru. '09 Clergyman, Res. 822 Summit Grove Haring, Clarence H., Hv. '07 Teacher, Bryn Mawr College Swing, Raymond J. T., Ru. '19 Student, Res. 18 Prospect Ave.

Burnham

Thomas, Llewelyn I., Le. '10 Physician

Butler

Herr, John C., Pa. St. '16 Student, 446 N. Washington St.

Camp Hill

Camp Hill Denison, William M., Cg. '00 State In-spector of Schools Fink, Charles E., Le. '90 Chief Drafts-man

Gates, Harry C., Lf. "00 Banker, The First Nat'l Bk.

Carbondale

- Evans, Thomas R., Pa. St. '17 Business, Delaware & Hudson Coal Co., Res. 13 Washington St. Patterson, Sardis L., Le. '16 Wholesale Grocery Salesman Shotton, Bruce G., Le. '10 Mechanical Engineer, Hendrick Mfg. Co., Res. P. O. Box 207

Carnegie

- Archer, Augustus R., McG. '01 Engineer, Aetna Chemical Co. Bigham, Robert F., Jr., Pa. St. '13 Civil Engineer, Res. 554 Washington Ave. Booth, William W. F., Pa. '98 Dentist, Res. 847 Washington Ave. Carson, David B., O. S. '13 Departmental Manager, Res. Rosslyn Farm Harrison, Frederick J., Pa. St. '13

١

Catasaugua

Rinehart, Charles R., Lf. '99 Civil En-gineer, With The Lehigh Car Wheel & Axle Works

Cawdersport

Allen, Herbert C., Jr., A. '12 Wholesale Lumber

Chambersburg

- uchanan, Joseph C., U. '17 Student, Res. 664 Philadelphia Ave. Buchanan. Charleroi
- Gaut, John R., Wms. '18 Student, Res. 301 McKeen Ave.

Chester

- Bond, Frederick A., Cg. '13 Gas Engi-neer American Gas Co., Res. 1130 High-
- land Ave. Booth, Newlin T., Sw. '07 Ass't to Presi-dent, Penn Steel Castings & Machine Co., Res. 304 E. Broad St. Bunting, George M., Jr., Sw. '18 Student, 315 Broad St.

- Jining, Foorge M., Jr., Sw. 18 Student, 315 Broad St.
 Bunting, Howard K., Sw. '05 Ass't En-gineer, Res. 315 Broad St.
 Burt, Milo C., A. '94 Teacher, Pa. Mili-tary College, Res. 711 E. 14th St.
 Clark, Ernest S., Ro. '15 Student, Crozier Theo. Sem.
 Galey, Francis H., Pa. '06 Mfg. Textiles, Galey, & Lord Mfg. Co.
 Galey, William T., Pa. '03 Textiles Mfg., Aberfoyle Mfg. Co.
 Hall, Albert P., Jr., Sw. '02 Sporting Editor, "Chester Times"
 Hobart, Alvah S., Cg. '73 Professor & Clergyman, Croyer Theological Semi-nary nary
- Stover, Jordan H., Ru. '10 Chemical En-gineer, Harris Chemical Co. Taylor, Barnard C., Br. '74 Professor, Crozier Theological Seminary

Chester Heights

- Harris, Edson S., Sw. '02 Sales Engineer Chestnut Hill
- nes, Rees L., Pa. '14 Ass't Foreman, Nelson Valve Co., Res. 7737 St. Martins Jones,
- Insurance
- Kelly, Gregory C., Pa. '01 Insura Solicitor, Res. 141 Springfield Ave. Taussig, John H., Cn. '97 Engin Res. East Gravers Lane Engineer,
- Christiana
- Baker, George F., W. J. '64 Farmer, R. D. 1

Clarion

- Klahr, Charles D., Pa. '01 & Tec. '05 Farmer, 715 Liberty St. Vowinckel, George F., Jr., Le. '97 Con-
- tractor Wilson, Henry W., O. S. '08 Gas & Oil Producer

Clarksville

- Crayne, Frank B., W. R. '14 Actor Claysville
- McLachlan A., U. '70 Clergyman

Clearfield

Edwards, Leno W., Lf. '95 Lawyer

Coatesville

Barstler, Roscoe C., Lf. '06 Business, Phila. & Reading Rug Co., Res. 348 Charles St.

Collegeville

- Tower, Carl V., Br. '93 Professor, Ursinus College
- Townsend, William D., Pa. St. '14 Farmer

Concordville

Shortlidge, Jonathan C., Sw. '96 Principal, Maplewood Inst.

Conshohocken

- Hallowell, Percy L., Le. '18 Student, Res. 7th Ave. & Forrest St. Logan, John W., Tec. '93 Manager, Allen Wood Iron & Steel Co. Noll, Irvin O., Pa. St. '09 Instructor

Coraopolis

- Bates, Milton B., Jr., Le. '13 R. F. D. 3 Scharpf, Carl F., Lf. '15 Student, Res. 930 State Ave. Yon, Charles, Li. '01 Real Estate Agent

Corry

Brown, Rasselas W., Lf. '10 Engineer, Supt. & Gen. Mgr. Water Supply Co., Res. 567 W. Church St.

Crafton

- Archer, Augustus R., McG. '01 Engineer, Res. 18 Walnut St. Phillips, Clyde A., W. R. '13 Social Service, Res. 160 S. Linwood Ave. Murphy, Coleman, Le. '07 Assistant En-gineer, Res. 45 Coulter St. Winterhalter, William C., Le. '19 Student, Res. 75 Linwood Ave.

Curwensville

Barber, Samuel, Lf. '86 Clergyman

Cynwyd

- Diamond, John P., Jr., Lf. '17 125 Mont-gomery Ave. Diamond, Joseph I., Lf. '15 Advertising Mgr., Res. 125 Montgomery Ave. Patterson, John R., Cn. '02 Commercial Trucks, Res. 324 Cynwyd Rd. Ward, George W., Pa. '11 President

- Delta

Baer, John L., Lf. '02 Insurance

Doylestown

- Burpee, David, Cn. '17 Seedsman, Ford-hook Farms Burpee, Washington A., Jr., Cn. '17 Seeds-man, Res. Fordhook Farms

Downingtown

Walker, Elmer, Lf. '09 Clergyman Duncannon

Jennings, Ross S., Le. '19 Student Jennings, William, Le. '90 President Jennings, William W., Le. '18 Student

Duquesne

Smith, Lee B., Cg. '12 Chemist, Carnegie -Steel Co., Res. 114 S. 5th St.

Easton

- Bryan, William W., Lf. '02 Merchant, Res. 114 E. Parinosa Ave. Carpenter, John E., Lf. '04 Merchant, Res. 131 Lafayette St. Christman, John K., Lf. '17 Student, Res. Sullivan's Lane Christmas, Walter F., Lf. '18 Student, Res. Sullivan's Lane

- Sullivan's Lane Christmas, Walter F., Lf. '18 Student, Res. Sullivan's Lane Heck, George W., Lf. '97 Merchant, 300 S. 3d St., Res. 718 Lehigh St. Ketchledge, Oscar E., Lf. '17 404 Nesque-honing St. Lanterman, William S., Lf. '09 Journalist, With The Evening Free Press, Res. 13th & Bushkill Sts.

Laubach, George A., Jr., Lf. '15 With Wm. Laubach & Sons, Res. 133 N. 2d St.

Wm. Laubach & Sons, Res. 133 N. 2d St. Lerch, Fred N., Lf. '96 Contractor, Pine & West Sts., Res. 623 Wolf St. Paff, Joseph W., Lf. '99 Lawyer, Easton Trust Bldg., Res. Paxinosa Ave. Peck, Frederick B., A. '96 Professor, Lafayette College Raub, Reuben S., Lf. '04 Physician, 914 (Northampton St., Res. 300 S. 7th St. Raul, Harry L., Lf. '09 Sculptor, Res. 809 Washington Blvd. Sandt, Charles A., Jr., Lf. '00 Secretary, Res. East Ave. & Monroe St. Smith, Philip C., Jr., Lf. '10 Sudent, Sullivan's Lane Snyder, Ward M., Lf. '14 Salesman, With The Snyder Shoe & Rubber Co., 3d St., Res. 244 Bushkill St. Stone, Russell B., Lf. '16 Student, 476 Neesquehoning St. Sweetser, Ralph H., Tec. '92 President, Thomas Iron Co., Easton Trust Bldg., Res. 106 Wayne Ave. Thomas, Paul M., Lf. '12 6th & Ferry Sts, Res. 19th & Bushkill Sts. Van Cleve, Howell M., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 119 Burke St. Wilson, Samuel T., Lf. '93 Civil Engi-neer, Reeder St. Eastonia

Eastonia

Hoskins, David F., Pa. St. '12 Eastonia Apts.

East Pittsburg

Auel, Carl B., Co. & Cn. '92 Director of Standards, Process & Materials, Westinghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co., Brackett, Quincy A., Hv. '06 Electrical Engineer, Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co.

Co. Faton, Percival J., Hv. '83 Physician, 715 N. Highland Ave., E. Fairbanks, Frank B., Tu. '13 Sales En-gineer, Westinghouse Elec. & Míg. Co. Gaylord, Truman P., Mch. '92 Acting Vice-President, Westinghouse Electric

Co.

Co. Jackson, James J., Jr., Sw. '16 Westing-house Electric & Míg. Co. Kunkle, Bayard D., Pa. St. '07 Elec-trical Engineer, Westinghouse Electric & Míg. Co. MacVicar, Guy M., Hv. '15 Steel Busi-ness, Res. 303 S. Rebecca St. Miller, Gray E., Pa. St. '08 Electrical Engineer, Westinghouse Electric & Míg. Co.

Mig. Co. Waldo, Ralph H., My. '13 Service Dept., Westinghouse E. & M. Co. Worker, Joseph G., Ill. '04 Mechanical Engineer, c/o Westinghouse Machine Co.

Edgewood

Lamb, Carl S., Nw. 90 18 Trenton Ave. Richardson, Elliott, Sw. '02 Steel Busi-ness, Res. 127 Lincoln Ave.

Gibb, William H., Pa. '09 Manufacturer, Res. 132 Lincoln Ave.

Edgeworth

Dravo, Ralph M., Le. '89 Business Khuen, Richard, Jr., Mch. '89 General Manager

1

Elizabethtown

Root, Herbert D., Le. '18 Student

Elkins Park

Stetson, John B., Jr., Hv. '06 Hat Manufacturer

Ellsworth

Beck, Wesley H., Le. '90 Assistant Chief Engineer, With Ellsworth Colleries Co.

Elmwood

Root, Benjamin T., Le. '06 Wood Work-ing Machinery, Res. 1508-2d Ave.

Emporium

Forbes, Albert H., Mar. '04 Merchant

Erie

Forster, William H., Tu. '98 President, Hays Mfg. Co., Res. 323 W. 6th St. Gifford, Perl V., St. '98 Lawyer, Marine Bk. Bldg., Res. 713 Myrtle St. Gifford, William P., St. '97 Lawyer, 615 Masonic Temple, Res. 633 W. 6th St. Yard, James B., Cn. '94 Architect, 25 Penn Bldg., Res. 1110 W. 8th St.

Etna

McKnight, David K., W. J. '67 Clergyman

Everett

Gorrel, John F., Mar. '04 Physician Exton

Blodget, Arba, Lf. '99 Theatrical Work, Res. Lochiel Farms

Fairdale

Olmstead, Robert H., Pa. St. '16 Student

Flora Dale

- Griest, Fred E., Sw. '04 Farmer Peters, Wallace V., Pa. St. '14 Edwin C.
- Tyson

Fort Washington

Murfitt, Richard H., Sw. '12 Bldg. Engineering Inspector

Frankford

- Batezell, Walter L., L.f. '09 Florist, Res. 4829 Penn St., Le. '08 Manufacturer, Adross Worsted Co., Res. 5028 Frank-lin St. Walton, Harry J., Le. '09 Manufacturer, Jacob W. Walton Sons, Comb Migra. Webster, George S., Jr., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 4832 Penn St. Webster, William T., Pa. '15 Chemical Engineer, Res. 4832 Penn St. Germantown

Germantown

- Baker, Franklin, Jr., Le. '95 Cocoanut Froducts, Res. 600 W. Hortter St. Baremore, Henry R., N. Y. '78 Cashier, Res. 6439 Jefferson St. Barnitz, Frederick B., Pa. '02 Division Passenger Agent, Res. 51 Westview Ave. Äve.
- Ave. Bary, George, Pa. '06 Manufacturer's Agent, Res. 424 Wister St. Bennis, Edward M., Pa. '08 Real Estate, Res. 736 E, Chelton Ave. Broomell, George L., Sw. '06 President, Res. 4929 Rubicam Ave. Craig, Elmer E., Hv. '03 Teacher, Res. 73 W. Washington Lane



~.

Gettysburg

Shipherd, Henry R., Hv. '08 Professor, Pennsylvania College

Gladwyne

Ludlum, Seymour De W., Ru. '97 Physician

Glenloch

Kates,- Clarence S., Pa. '89 Agriculturist Glenolden

Mitchell, Abner T., Sw. '13 General Mgr., J. E. Mitchell Lumber & Coal Co., Res. 403 S. Chester Ave.

Glenshaw

Willett, Allan H., Br. '86 College Professor

Glenside

Lattig, Charles I., Le. '03 Manufacturer Marvin, Claude E., Ro. '00 Clerk, Res. 174 Lismore Ave.

Grove City

Barnes, Joseph H., Hv. '99 Sarles, John A., Ru. '94 Clergyman, 306 Lincoln Ave. Turner, John L., Co. '16 Student, Res. 458 W. Main St. White, Harold O., Ham. '08 Teacher, 330 W. Main St.

Guernsey

Peters, Wallace V., Pa. St. ' Tyson, William C., Sw. '01 '14

- Gwynedd Jenkins, Arthur H., Sw. '01 Circulation Manager

Hammond, Eugene C., Lf. '93 Journalist

Du Bois, Arthur W., Cn. '07 Farming &

- GEOGRAPHICAL DIRECTORY-PENNSYLVANIA Cresson, George W., Sw. '08 Engineer, Res. 131 W. Durham St. Erdman, William J., Ham. '56 Clergyman, 5511 Morris St. Foulkrod, Frederick S., Pa. '06 Engineer, Res. 1515 E. Gorgas Lane Greer, Benjamin W., Jr., Pa. '08 Manu-facturer, Bellevue Worsted Mills Gurley, Richard H., Cn. '09 Student, Res. 257 Harvey St. Jones, Arthur W., Pa. '00 Dry Goods Commission, Res. 411 W. Chelten Are. Jones, Arthur W., Pa. '00 Dry Goods Commission, Res. 411 W. Chelten Are. Jones, M. H. S., Pa. '13 Business, Res. 5106 Wayne Ave. Jonson, Topliff, Pa. '91 Publisher, Law Books, Res. 430 Locust Ave. Jordon, William, St. '06 Investment & Bond Business, Res. 5927 Wayne Ave. Lamb, James G., Sw. '10 Advertising Mgr., Res. 133 W. Nippon St. MacCormick, Donald E., Bd. '03 Teacher, Res. 433 W. Washington Lane Morton, Albert W., Pa. '02 Banker, Res. 527 Westview St. Nichols, Robert P., Cn. '06 Res. The Delmar, Chelton Ave. Parker, John W., Le. '18 Student, Res. 6120 Greene St. Truit, Robinson M., Pa. '99 Engineer, Res. Wayne & Westview Aves. 'thomas, Theodore F., Pa. '02 Lawyer, Res. 422 Kummel St. Truit, Robinson M., Pa. '99 Engineer, Res. Wayne & Westview Aves. 'thomas, Theodore F., Pa. '02 Lawyer, Res. 3020 Midvale Ave. Whitby, Stephen S., Pa. '15 Student, Res. 142 E. Upsal St. Gettysburg Dit he W Davis, Samuel M., W. J. '66 Clergyman, 1926 N. 2d St. Denison, William M., Cg. '00 State In-spector of Schools, Dept. of Public Instruction
 - Instruction Denny, Carroll K., Pa. St. '19 Student, Res. 427 Hummel St. Denny, Clifton R., Pa. St. '16 Student, 427 Hummel St. Fast, Charles H., Pa. St. '18 Student, 27 N. 17th St. Jennings, William, Le. '90 President, 222 Market St.

 - Market St. King, Millard B., Pa. St. '08 Expert Assistant, 22 Union Trust Bldg. Orndorff, Clyde R., Pa. St. '09 Civil Engineer, Highway Dept., State of Pa. Zollinger, Edward H., Le. '16 Student, Res. 602 North St.

- Baker, William W., Hv. '08 Associate Professor, Haverford College Baum, James E., Jr., Sw. '09 Haverford Court
- Doheny, John E., Lf. '18 Student, Stew-art Ave.
- art Ave. Forman, Horace B., Jr., Sw. '89 Business, Pres. & Gen'l Mgr. W. W. Co. Palmer, Frederick, Jr., Hv. '00 Associate Professor, Haverford College Weston, Harold F., Hv. '16 Student

riazleton Jordan, Ward E., Ro. '07 Teacher, 332 W. Broad St. Pengelly, Thomas S., Ro. & Le. '17 Student

- Weir, James H., Lf. '16 Clerk, With The Jeansville Iron Works, Res. Y. M. C. A.

Highspire

Lerch, Claude B., Lf. '17 Morrow, George R., Le. '00

Holicong

Meade, Edward S., D. P. '96 Professor, Res. Longlands Farm

Honesdale

Greene, Homer, U. '76 Lawyer Swift, William H., A. '70 Clergyman

Ithan

- Cornog, Allison G., Sw. '18 Student Cornog, Elwood C., Pa. St. & Sw. '17
- Student Cornog, William L., Sw. '19 Student Peirce, Thomas' M., Jr., Pa. '99 Sec'y & Treas., Res. The Knoll

Ivyland Gemmil, Benjamin McK., Lf. '89

Jenkintown

Clement. John S., Sw. '08 Salesman, Res. 211 Walnut St. De Laney, Theodore M., Pa. '00 Real Estate & Insurance, Res. 137 Walnut

St.

Harrison, Henry N., Tec. '10 Pres. & Gen. Mgr., Res. 220 Greenwood Ave.

Jermyn

Houghton, Frederick P., Le. '14 Student Winter, Charles D., Pa. St. '14 Railroad

Johnstown

Ayers, James C., O. S. '14 Departmental Superintendent, Cambria Steel Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. Cover, John H., O. S. '15 Diplomatic Service, Res. 437 Napolean St. Denlinger, Clyde, Le. '06 Steel Busi-ness, Cambria Steel Co., Res. 244 Mar-tert 'St.

ness, C ket St.

Henderson, James A., Hv. '14 Advertis-ing, Res. 92 Haynes St. Henderson, John F., Hv. '05 Funeral Director, 622 Main St., Res. 92 Haynes

S+

- St.
 Keller, Frank L., Pa. St. '16 Farmer Moore, Walter W., A. '13 Jeweiry Busi-ness, 506-507 First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Box 537
 Owen, Griffith R., Neb. '18 Student, Res. 109 Union St.
 Owen, Lewis R., Neb. '11 Sanitary En-gineer, Res. 109 Union St.
 Parkhurst, Charles W., Le. '93 Electrical Engineer, Cambria Steel Co., Res. 342 Luzerne St.
 Raab, Harry F., Pa. '13 Electrical En-grineer, Cambria Steel Co., Electrical Dept., Res. 100 Union St.
 Worthington, Warren, Le. '98 Superin-tendent, Cambria Steel Co., Res. 530 Luzerne St.

Kane

Hahn, Charles F., Cg. '81 Clergyman, Res. 214 Chase St.

Kennett Square

Pennock, Charles J., Cn. '80 Lumber Dealer

Way, Joseph E., Sw. '98 Horticulturist, Yeatman & Way, Res. 234 S. Union St.

Kensington

ook, John M., Lf. '00 Journalist, Res. 3046 Bondwood St. Cook.

Kingston

Davies, Bruce S., Le. '08 Engineer, Res. 238 Pierce St. Lake, David H., Mar. '84 Physician, 137 Maple Ave. Newhart, Frederick L., Sy. '13 Teacher, Res. 235 Pierce St. Parrish, Floyd G., Pa. St. '18 378 Chest-nut Ave.

Wilcox, Homer B., Pa. '01 Physician Williams, Robert L., Pa. St. '18 Student, Res. 403 Chestnut St.

Lafayette Hill

Oberle, Allen C., Pa. St. '19 Student Oberle, Joseph S., Pa. St. '17 Student

Lahaska

Ruckman, John H., Pa. '93 Farmer

Lancaster

Lancaster Beck, Herbert H., Le. '96 Professor, Franklin & Marshall College, Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg. Hartman, Lewis E., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 442 N. Duke St. Smith, Howard P., Pa. '93 Hardware Mfr., Nat'l Safety Fifth Wheel Co., Res. 131 E. Lemon St. Sullivan, Daniel J., N. Y. '10 Civil En-gineer, F. H. Shaw, Res. 123 Madison Ave.

Landisville

Shenck, Frank H., Le. '98 Postmaster

Lansdale .

Sanborn, Walter L., Bd. '01 Journalist, With "Reporter"

Lansdowne

- Lansdowne Douglas, George W., Cg. '88 Editor, Res. 37 Windermere Ave. Fairbanks, Floyd C., Ro. '01 Teacher, Res. 51 E. Stratford Ave. Janvier, George V., Pa. '06 Physician, 30 Runnymede Ave. Kent, Donald W., Pa. '15 Res. 45 Fair-view Ave. Livingston, Robert A., Pa. St. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 95 E. Stewart St. Sanders, Walter M., Pa. St. '17 Student, 55 E. Stratford Ave. Schaeffer, Rupert C., Jr., Sw. '15 Law Student, Res. 330 N. Lansdowne Ave. Simpler, Albert A., Pa. St. '17 Student, Res. Lansdowne Ave. Underhill, Arthur B., Pa. St. '17 Stu-dent, 21 E. Stratford Ave. White, Barclay, Sw. '06 President, Res. 146 Hilldale Rd. White, John C., Sw. '15 Res. 120 Hill-dale Rd. Wilson, Harold E., Bd. '07 Journalism, Res. 48 W. Berkeley Ave.

Latrobe

Howard, John M., Le. '87 Superintendent, Railway Steel Spring Co., Res. 1825 Ligonier St.

Lebanon

Donmoyer, John E., Lf. '16 Lebanon Co. Trust Co., Res. 401 N. 8th St. Henry, George M., Lf. '17 Student, 928 Cumberland St. Zimmerman, Charles F., Lf. '99 Banker, Lebanon County Trust Co.

Lewisburg

Hamblin, Thomas F., Cg. '80 Professor, Bucknell Univ.

Ligonier

Perry, William A., O. S. '11 Generat Manager of Mines, Greensburg & Con-nellsville Coal & Coke Co.

Lima

- Smith, James H., Lf. '94 Physician Lititz
- Buch, Warren S., Lf. '00 Lawyer

Llanerch

Swartz, Harry O., Jr., Lf. '18 Res. 510 Coopertown Ave.

Lockhaven

unn, Washington C., Tec. '97 Superin-tendent, Res. 252 W. Water St. Dunn,

Loretto

Edwards, Rodney M., Tr. '74 Catholic Priest & Professor, St. Francis College

McKeesport

- Crawford, Dewees N., Le. '12 President, Res. 1101 N. Park St. Douglass, Howard W., Cn. '04 Lawyer, Res. Manor Ave. & 15th St. Holmes, Albert B., Tu. '99 Chief Draughts-man, Nat'l Tube Co., Res. 1205 S. Park St. Snyder George (T. W. B. '88 Drafting
- Snyder, George T., W. R. '88 Drafting Engineer, National Tube Co., Res. 1016 Park St.

Malvern

- Cox, Walter E., Sw. '12 Chief Account-
- Roberts, Sidney L., Hv. '04 Dairy-Farmer, Res. P. O. Box 215

Mansfield

Judge, Wade W., Pa. '16 Manager, T. W. Judge Stores Russell, Edward C., Pa. '16 Student

Marcus Hook

Clement, John S., Sw. '08 Salesman, United Roofing & Mig. Co. Decrow, Roger F., Pa. '13 Business, Texas Oil Co. Jackson, Ralph G., Sw. '05 Ass't Supt., United Roofing Co.

Meadowbrook

Wallace, Roy S., Hv. '04 Social Worker

Meadville

Landin, William B., Lf. '94 Chemist, With The Erie R. R. Co. Ward, Robert C., Cg. '06 Teacher, Al-legheny College, Res. 734 Park Ave.

Media

Media Brown, John T., Sw. '19 Student, Res. 403 N. Monroe St. Green, Ernest Le R., Sw. '02 & Pa. '05 Lawyer, Gleave Hall, Res. 1 Jefferson Hayden, Floyd A., Lf. '94 Deputy Recorder of Deeds Melick, James B., Sw. '16 Student, Res. 519 S. Orange St. Melick, Joel M., Sw. '16 Student, Res. 519 S. Orange St. Tully, David, U. '47 Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church Wallace, Clair M., Sw. '17 Student, Res. 300 Gayley Ter.

Mercer

Hamilton, John A., Lf. '07

Mercersburg

Clark, Anson L., Cn. '15 Haller, Wayne M., My. '15 Teacher, Mercersburg Academy Hutchinson, Charles McC., Lf. '09 Teacher,

- Mercersburg Academy

Merion

Boericke, Gideon, Lf. '96 Metallurgist Galey, Francis H., Pa. '06 Mfg. Textiles, Res. "Linden"

McCreery, Samuel, Pa. '10 Broker Quinby, William E., Hv. '14 Telephone Business

Midland

Black, Alexander G., Le. '12 Open Hearth Dept., Pittsburgh Crucible Steel Co.

Mifflinburg

Glover, David L., Lf. '90 Lawyer

Millbourne

Jordan, Harry T., Cy. '93 Manager, Res. 11 Sellers Ave.

Millersburg

Matter, Lester D., Pa. St. '09 Sanitary Engineer

Mill Hall

Dunn, Washington C., Tec. '97 intendent, Mann Edge Tool Co. '97 Super-

Millville

Henri, George M., Sw. '07

Monessen

Arner, Albert L., Mch. '86 Registrar of Vital Statistics, 208 McKee Ave. New, Curtis C., D. P. '01 Auditor, Amer-ican Sheet & Tin Plate Co. Rowell, Cheny D., Bd. '00 Electrical En-gineer, Pittsburgh Steel Co., Res. 476 Reed Ave.

Moore

Lukens, James C., Sw. '17 Student, 918-13th Ave.

Morrisville

Johnson, James H., Pa. St. '08 Civil Engineer

Mt. Airy Breed, George F., Cn. '72 Clergyman, 135 E. Mt. Airy Ave. Dickens, Samuel C., Sw. '18 Student, Res. 218 Sidney St. Gibson, Theodore W., Cg. '15 Teacher & Graduate Student, Res. 707 West-view Auste

Lamb, Robert E., Sw. '03 Builder, Res. 135 E. Mt. Pleasant Ave. Schumann, Edward A., Pa. '01 Surgeon, Res. 15 Pelham Rd. Truesdell, Wallace S., Ro. '86 Teacher, 134 E. Upsal St.

Mt. Joy Longenecker, Oliver G., Pa. '98 Dentist & Leaf Tobacco, J. E. Longenecker & Sons

Moylan

Oliver, Leon S., Pa. '00 Lawyer, Res. Rose Valley Pancoast, John L., Pa. '12 Insurance Torchiana, Francois J., 3d, Pa. '04 Mfg. of Leather Belting

Muncy Bailey, Raymond N., Pa. St. '11

Munhall

Reese, Paul P., Le. '03 Superintendent, Homstead Works

Narberth

Miller, Albert C., Pa. '10 Insurance, Res. 214 Merion Ave.

New Bethlehem

- Andrews, Charles E., Hv. '04 Banker New Bloomfield
- Kurtz, Kreider E., Lf. '06 Miller

- New Castle Gordon, Harold L., Tu. '05 Division En-gineer, B. & O. R. R., Res. 416 Euclid Ave.

New Cumberland

King, Millard B., Pa. St. '08 Expert Assistant

Newell

Lovejoy, Frederick W., Jr., Hv. '01 Su-perintendent, General Chemical Co.

New Hope

Lathrop, Julian L., Hv. '18 Student

New Kensington

Hogarth, John D., Pa. St. '14 213 First Nat'l Bk.

Newville

Elliott, John L., Pa. St. '09 Coffee Salesman

Nicholson

Morgenstern, Oscar L., Lf. '05 Civil En-gineer, With The D. L. & W. R. R. gineer, Co.

Norristown

Frantz, Milton N., Sy. '86 Publiaher Gawthrop, Henry A., Sw. '98 Pres. & Gen'l Mgr., Merion Lime Stone Co., Res. 1330 Powell St. Scheibley, Frank McC., Lf. '98 Manager, The Hamilton Hotel Williams, John A., Cg. '01 Lawyer, Wil-liams Bldg.

Northampton

Laubach, Robert W., Lf. '16 & Sw. '17 1222 Newport Ave.

Oak Lane

Scott, Arthur H., Sw. '95 Vice-Presi-dent, Scott Paper Co., Res. Valley Rd.

Oakmont

Arensberg, Charles F. C. Hv. '01 Lawyer Gould, Norman N., U. '03 Clerk

Oaks

- Kriebel, Thomas E., Pa. St. '15 Student Odenweldertown
- Sandt, Charles A., Lf. '00 Secretary, Jack-son Mills Co.

Ogontz

Sullivan, Marshall P., Sw. '97 Gen'l In-surance Ag't and Broker, Res. Cedar

Oil City

Locke, William H., Pa. St. '17 Student Turnbull, Frederick J., Cg. '86 Princi-pal, 714 North St.

- Van Aken, George T., W. R. '10 Teacher, Y. M. C. A. Welch, Edwin T., Cg. '98 Oil Producer Weymouth, Thomas R., Tec. '97 Chief Engineer, United Natural Gas Co., Res. 117 W. 3d St.

Oreland

Walker, Arthur H., Sw. '97 Farm Mana-ger, Ridgewood Farm

Overbrook

- Craig, George A., Sw. '16 Insurance Galey, William T., Pa. '03 Textiles Mfg., Res. 6446 Sherwood Rd. Harrity, William F., Jr., Pa. '13 Student at Law, Res. 6310 Sherwood Rd. Ketcham, Walter R., Pa. '14 Paper Business-Law, Res. 5979 Drexel Rd. Leser, Frederick, Jr., Pa. '91 Postmaster, Res. 6378 Woodbine Ave.

Palmerton

Prutzman, Charles D., Pa. St. '18 Stu-dent, Res. 502 Franklin St.

Paoli

- Page, Robert H., Pa. '02 Farmer Pennsgrove
- Stoddart, David A., Cn. '08 & Tec. '10 Munition, Carney's Point Works

Philadelphia

- Abrams, Joseph A., Pa. '07 Lawyer, 306 Crozer Bldg., 1420 Chestnut St., Res. 4109 Locust St. Agnew, Harman P., Sw. '19 Student, Res. 105 N. 50th St. Aldeniter, George L., Pa. '11 326-340 Randolph St., Res. 4109 Locust St. Ames, Herman V., Br. & A. '88 Dean of Graduate School, Univ. of Penn., 210 S. 37th St. Andrews, Clayton F., Neb. '14 Medical Student, 3703 Walnut St. Antrim, Walter, Pa. '15 Architect, Res. 5025 Penn St., Frankford Attix, James C., Lf. '95 College Pro-fessor, Temple College, Res. 2356 N. 13th St.

- fessor, 13th St.

- Bennis, John J., Jr., Pa. '14 Clerk, 26th & Allegheny Aves., Res. 2154 N. 28th St.
- Bishop, Richard E., Cn. '09 Engineer, c/o Cutler-Hammer Co. Blue, Arthur A., Cn. '15 Midvale Steel
- Co.

- Bout, Arnur A., Ch. 15 milvaie Steel Co.
 Booth, Samuel B., Hv. '08 Clergyman, 156 E. Huntington St.
 Braman, Ashley J., U. '94 Advertising, 300 Chestnut St., Res. 5405 Walnut St.
 Bricker, John H., Pa. '08 Salesman, Res. 4723 Baltimore Ave.
 Bricker, William E., Le. '07 Philadelphia Rapid Transit Co., 820 Dauphin St.
 Broderson, Otto C., Pa. '03 Lawyer, 823 Witherspoon Bildg., Res. 2226 S.
 15th St.
 Broomely, Wallace, Pa. '07 Lawyer, 1540 Land Title Bildg., Res. 126 Sumac St.
 Broomell, George L., Sw. '06 President, Frank Pettit Ornamental Iron Works, 805 Master St.
 Brown, Charles T., Sw. '98 & Hv. '99 Treasurer, A. H. Sickler Co., 518 Lud-low St.
- low St.
- Treasurer, A. H. Sickler Co., 518 Ludlow St.
 Bruen, Harold R., Lf. '14 Bond Salesman, 1421 Chestnut St.
 Bunting, Howard K., Sw. '05 Ass't Engineer, The American Pipe & Construction Co., 112 N. Broad St.
 Burpee, David, Cn. '17 Seedsman, 5th & Buttonwood Sts.
 Burpee, Washington A., Jr., Cn. '17 Seedsman, 475-85 N. 5th St.
 Cahall, Ralph J., Pa. St. '15 Rubber Business, 833 N. Broad St., Res. 5315 B. Angora Terrace
 Cannon, William A., O. S. '16 Student, Univ. of Pennsylvania
 Capelle, George S., Jr., Pa. '01 Broker, Land Title Bldg.
 Clark, Fletcher, Ru. '73 Clergyman, 1411 N. 18th St. S. '08 Salasman

- Land Title Bldg. Clark, Fletcher, Ru. '73 Clergyman, 1411 N. 18th St. Clement, John S., Sw. '08 Salesman, Res. 211 Walnut St. Coles, John W., Sw. '00 Wholesale Lum-ber, 1109 Real Est. Tr. Bldg., Res. 2035 Chestnut St. Coley, Thomas L., Pa. '92 Physician, 256 S. 15th St. Cook, John M., Lf. '00 Journalist, The Philadelphia Inquirer Corson, Charles C., Sw. '02 Physician, Res. 6406 Germantown Ave. Coville, Stanley, Cn. '15 W. Atlee Burpee Co.

- Co.
- Graber, Charles K., Pa. St. '19 Student, Res. 3411 Rodge Ave. Craig, Elmer E., Hw. '03 'Teacher, South-ern High School
- Craig, George A., Sw. '16 Insurance, 314 Walnut St.'

- Walnut St.' Darlington, Isaac G., Sw. '07 Civil En-gineer, Turner Concrete Steel Co. Dawley, Carl S., W. R. '09 Business, c/o Diamond Rubber Co. De Land, Clyde O., Ro. '95 Artist, 1520 Chestnut St. Diamond, Joseph I., Lf. '15 Advertising Mgr., With Diamond McDonnell & Co., 409 N. 4th St. Dimond, Henry C., Mar. '78 Physician, 125 Broad St. D'Olier, Francis W. Sw. '07 Salasmen
- D'Olier, Francis W., Sw. '07 Salesman, Franklin D'Olier & Co., 308 Chestnut
- Dougherty, Charles J., Pa. '92 Electrical Engineer, 1001 Chestnut St., Res. 4114 Pine St.

- Douglas, George W., Cg. '88 Editor, 608 Chestnut St.
 Douglas, Walter C., Jr., Hv. '93 Law-yer & Professor, 701 Stephen Girard Bldg.
 Drein, William C., Pa. '99 Physician, 1735 N. 15th St.
 Dunstan, Thomas J., Pa. '15 Materials, 200 N. 15th St.
 Edmunds, Charles S., Pa. '12 Law Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa., Res. 4015 Baltimore Ave.
- Ave.
- Ave. Edwards, Robert D., Cn. '15 Seed Busi-ness, W. Altee Burpee & Co., Res. 4723 Cedar Ave. Elfreth, William H., Ch. '02 Patent At-torney, 1115 Stephen Girard Bldg., Res. 421 W. Price St. Ely, Thomas C., Cg. '85 Physician, 2041 Green St.
- Ely, Thomas C., Lg. J. Green St. Ely, William C., Pa. '13 Student of Medicine, Univ. of Pa., Res. 2041 Green Se '15 Sales-
- SL Entwisle, Thomas L., Pa. St. '15 Sales-man, 2416 W. Lehigh Ave. Essig, Norman S., Pa. '89 Dentist, 1700 Locust St., Res. 4408 Walnut St. Farr, Frederic W., Cy. '82 Pastor, Bethany Church, Res. 2130 N. 18th Co.
- St.
- Ferris, George H., Br. '91 Clergyman, Hamilton Court Ferris, James D., N. Y. '79 Accountant, 706 Sansom St., Res. 2218 Mt. Vernon
- St.
- SL. 2218 Mt. Vernon St. 2218 Mt. Vernon St. Finletter, Edwin M., Pa. '07 Lawyer, 1835 Land Title Bldg., Res. 6707 Cres-heim Rd.

- heim Rd. Fleming, Bruce L., Pa. St. '14 Instructor, 1324 Locust St., Res. 1421 Arch St. Forman, Horace B., Sw. '89 President & Gen'l Mgr., W. W. Company Foulkrod, Frederick S., Pa. '06 Engi-neer, 1409 Commonwealth Tr. Bldg. Foulkrod, John J., Jr., Pa. '97 Lawyer, 1106 Commonwealth Bldg. Freeman, Ward B., Wis. '16 18th & Hamilton Sts., Res. 1703 Wallace St. Fry Lacoh II. '11 Clergyman Lutheram
- Fry, Jacob, U. '51 Clergyman, Lutheran Theo. Seminary, Res. 7301 Germantown Ave.
- Gail, Adelbert D., Jr., Pa. '11 U. S. Gov't Inspector, Fruits & Produce, Normandie Hotel
- Galbreath, Robert S., Lf. '05 Banker, Franklin Nat'l Bk., Res. 514 Woodland Terrace
- Gardner, Francis M., Lf. '97 Automobiles, 319 N. Broad St., Res. 5824 Ridge Ave.
- Gibbons, Henry, A. '73 College Professor, Univ. of Pa., Res. 4421 Osage Ave.
 Gilkyson, Thomas W., Sw. '01 Lawyer, 1201 Chestnut St. Johnson & Gilyson, son, Res. 311 S. Hicks St.
- Gillam, William H., Jr., Sw. '13 Super-intendent, James Boyd & Bro., Inc., 25th & Wharton Sts., Res. 2004 Mt. 25th & Wi Vernon St.
- Girvin, John H., Pa. '89 Physician, 2120 Walnut St.
- Goss, Charles, Pa. '00 Physician, 1316 W. Allegheny Ave.
- Gotwals, Charles S., Pa. '17 Front & Erie Aves., Res. 4402 N. Orianna St.

.

DELIA OF SILC
Greene, Ryland W., Pa. '92 Publisher, 218 S. 7th St.
Greene, Winthrop B., Wms. '92 Clergy-man, Walnut & 21st St., Res. Hamil-ton Court
Greene, Winthrop B., Wrns. '92 Clergy-man, Walnut & 21st St., Res. Hamil-ton Court
Guribert, Charles H., Jr., Pa. '08 Manu-facturer, Res. 1830 Rittenhouse Sq.
Guribert, Charles H., Jr., Pa. '09 1230 Arch St., Res. 903 S. 47th St.
Gurley, Richard H., Cn. '09 Student, 5000 Woodland Ave.
Hall, Thomas H., Jr., Sw. '11 Chemist, American Camphor Co.
Hammond, Eugene C., Li. '93 Journalist, Evening Telegraph Hancock, Frank B., Pa. '97 Physician & Surgeon, 2065 N. 63d St.
Hanna, William T. C., Cg. '70 Clergy-man, 4717 Large St., Frankford
Hanway, Paul S. H., Le. '17 Student, Res. 1539 N. 55th St.
Harris, Edson S., Sw. '02 Sales Engi-neer, Midvale Steel Co., Box 1606
Harrison, Francis G., Pa. '13 Physician, 5112 Chester Ave.
Harrison, Henry N., Tec. '10 Refrigera-

Harrison, Francis G., 1 5112 Chester Ave. Harrison, Henry N., Tec. '10 Refrigera-tion Eng., 223 S. 11th St. Harrison, John, Jr., Pa. '13 Insurance Broker, 400 Walnut St., Res. 2028 Harrison, Jona, Broker, 400 Walnut St., Acs. Locust St. Harrity, William F., Jr., Pa. '13 Student at Law, Univ. Temple Harvey, Joseph C., Lf. '86 Clergyman, 5th & Columbia Aves. Heffera, Andrew D., A. '78 Clergyman, 5000 Woodland Ave., Res. 4519 King-Traing Ave.

5000 Woodland Ave., Res. 4519 King-sessing Ave. Hess, Henry L., Jr., Sw. '11 Vice-Pres. Res. 1510 W. Allegheny Ave. Henrie, George M., Sw. '07 Res. 3308 Baring St. Hill, Albert, Pa. '91 Atlantic Refining Co., Res. 1822 Wallace St. Hinckley, John C., Pa. '96 Lawyer, 823 Witherspoon Bldg., Res. 336 S. 16th St.

St. Hinckley, John M., Lf. '01 Editor, Phil-adelphia Press, Res. The Carlisle, 425 S. Carlisle St. Hires, John E., Sw. '08 Business, Res. Hires Condensed Milk Co., 10 Chestnut C.

Hofstetter, George, Jr., Pa. '13 Life In-surance & Editorial Work, Provident Life & Trust Co., Res. 3235 Powelton

Ave. Hollenback, William M., Pa. '08 Mana-ger, 1328 S. Penn Sq., Res. "The Nor-mandie," 36th & Chestnut Sts. Holloway, Charles H., A. '54 Retired, 548 N. 10th St. Holz, Matthias H., Pa. '95 Electrical Engineer, Electrical Bureau, City Hall, Res. 1902 N. 11th St.

Hopkins, Granville B., Pa. '14 Real Es-tate, 320 Commercial Trust Bldg.

Hughes, Asa M., Cg. '06 Teacher, North-east High School Humphreys, Earle M., Pa. '16 Res. 5373 Bellfield Ave.

Bellheid Avc. Humpstone, Henry J., Ro. '06 Teacher, Univ. of Pa. Hunt, David M., Pa. '13 Architect, 205 S. Junipen St., Res. 2014 Green St. Jamison, William S., Pa. '92 Broker, Mellor & Petry, Res. 217 W. Mt. Airy

Ave. Jenkins, Arthur H., Sw. '01 Circulation Mgr., "The Farm Journal" (Wilmer Atkinson Co.), Washington Sq.

.

Jenkins, Edward A., Sw. '92 Secretary & Mgr., H. T. Paiste Co. Johnson, Edwin J., Sw. '09 Machine Tool Builder, I. H. Johnson, Jr., Co., Inc., 337 N. 15th St., Res. Eastern Ave., Chestnut Hill

Ave., Chestnut Hill
 Johnson, Howard C., Sw. '96 Cousellor-at-Law, 1201 Chestnut St.
 Johnson, Topliff, Pa. '91 Publisher-Law Books, 523 Chestnut St.
 Johnston, Frank, Pa. '08 Salesman, 249

Johnston, Frank, Pa. Sumac St.

Jones, Arthur W., Pa. '00 Dry Goods Commission, 248 Bourse Bldg. Jordan, Harry T., Cy. '93 Manager, B. F. Keith's Theatre Jordon, William, St. '06 Investment & Bood Busicesce

Jordon, William, Bond Business

Joy, Leslie W., Pa. '16 Graduate Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa. '16 Graduate Stu-Keely, David F., Pa. '08 Lawyer, 4370 Main St., Manayunk Kelley, Carl E., Cy. '14 Mechano-Thera-pist, 1711 Green St., Res. 624 N. 18th St.

Kelly, Gregory C., Pa. '01 Insurance Solicitor, Stephen Girard Bldg. Kent, Donald W., Pa. '15 842 Drexel

Bldg.

Keiti, Donaid W., F. L. 15 Grz Dicke Bidg.
Ketcham, Walter R., Pa. '14 Paper Busi-ness-Law, 28 S. 6th St.
Kite, Joseph S., Pa. '16 1421 Chestnut St., Res. 3939 Baring St.
Lafore, John A., Sw. '95 President, La-fore-Foster Co., 1211-1223 Noble St.
Lamb, Robert E., Sw. '03 Builder, H. F. Rea Co., 1027 Wood St.
Lamson, Guy C., My. '96 Missionary Sec'y, 1701 Chestnut St., Res. 531 Pelham Rd.
Leister, Maximilian H., Pa. '11 Adver-tising, Res. 1117 W. Lehigh Ave.
Lewis, Edwin O., Pa. '02 Lawyer, 1133-37 Commercial Trust Bldg., Res. 6420 Overbrook Ave.

37 Commercial Frust Bidg., Res. 6420 Overbrook Ave. Light, Arthur B., Le. '16 Medical Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa., Res. 3904 Balti-more Ave. Lippincott, Willett, Pa. '03 Special Ma-chinery, 1015 Commonwealth Bldg. Little, Henry A., Pa. '90 Lawyer, Penn Sc. Bidery A., Pa. '90 Lawyer, Penn

chinery, 1015 Commonwealth Bldg. Little, Henry A., Pa. '90 Lawyer, Penn Sq. Bldg. Livingston, Charles H., Hv. '10 Student, Res. 4940 Hazel Ave. Love, John, Jr., N. Y. & Ro. '68 Clergy-man, 1222 Londen St., Logan Love, Joseph W. E., Sw. '01 Salesman, Keystone Fireproofing Co., 704 Perry Bldg. Lovett, Karl G., U. '16 Salesman, 1004 Commonwealth Bldg.

Ludlum, Seymour De W., Ru. '97 Medi-cal Student, Res. 216 S. 15th St.

Lukens, Samuel C., Sw. '18 Student, Res. 218 Sidney St.

McCabe, Thomas B., Sw. '15 700 Glen-wood Ave.

wood Ave. McCreery, Samuel, Pa. '10 Broker, Land Title Bldg. McDaniel, Walton B., Hv. '93 Professor, Univ. of Pa. McKay, John, Le. '17 Student, Res. 1502 N. 18th St. McKeever, William, Pa. '94 & Cn. '98 Ciwil Engineer. 1641 S. Broad St.

cKeever, William, Pa. '94 & C Civil Engineer, 1641 S. Broad St.

MacCormick, Donald E., Bd. '03 Teacher, 8 S. 12th St.

Digitized by Google

- MacDowell, Clarence W., Lf. '03 Builder, 1927 Montgomery Ave., Res. 2132 Van Pelt St.
- Magee, Boyd H., Pa. '09 Central Realty, 122 S. 13th St., Res. 302 N. 35th St. Magee, Forrest N., Pa. '99 Lawyer, 1106-7 Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 2108 Lo-

- 7 Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 2108 Locust St.
 Mehady, Thomas C., Ham. '13 Weidner Bldg., Res. 6037 Ludlow St.
 Maloney, Charles A., Lf. '18 Student, Res. 2116 Venango St.
 Marquissee, Victor G., Wis. & Pa. '04 Court Reporter, 519 Land Title Bldg.' Res. 1129 S. Wilton Ave., W.
 Martin, Thomas S., 3d, Pa. '07 Civil Engineer, 232 City Hall, Res. 770 N. 41st St.
 Martin, Warren F., Pa. '01 Lawyer.
- St. Martin, Warren F., Pa. '01 Lawyer, West End Trust Bldg. Marvin, Claude E., Ro. '00 Clerk, 1900 Land Title Bldg. Mason, J. L., Pa. '08 Supt. of Recrea-tion, City Hall, Res. 5110 Larchwood
- Ave.
- Meade, Edward S., D. P. '96 Professor, Univ. of Pa. Meeker, George H., Lf. '93 Professor, Medico-Chi College, Res. 17th & Cherry
- Sts.
- Melick, Joel M., Sw. '14 Medical Stu-dent, Hannehan Hospital Miller, Albert C., Pa. '10 Insurance, 401 Chestnut St.

- dent, Hannehan Hospital
 Miller, Albert C., Pa. '10 Insurance, 401 Chestnut St.
 Miller, Chauncey D., Pa. St. '15 Medical Student, Univ. of Pa.
 Miller, William O., Pa. '04 Bursar, 102 Colleger Hall, Univ. of Pa., Res. 5002 Larchwood Ave.
 Mitchell, Allen R., Jr., Sw. '02 Treasurer, 153 W. Allegheny Ave.
 Mitchell, Hloward H., Mar. '06 Ass't Professor, Univ. Pa. College Hall, Res. 202 S. Main St.
 Monghan, James, Jr., Sw. '13 Student, Univ. of Pa., Res. 3309 Baring St.
 Moore, Alden E., Wms. '07 Circulation Manager, Curtis Publishing Co., Res. 1525 Fairmont Ave.
 Motorton, Albert L., Pa. '04 Dentist, 1623 Walnut St., Res. 2431 S. 21st St.
 Mulford, Leslie F., Pa. '08 Physician, 922 N. 633 St.
 Murfat, Richard H., Sw. '12 Building Engineering Inspector, Bell Telephone Co. of Pa., 1230 Arch St.
 Murray, Robinson, Hv. '12 Advertising, 210 S. 7th St.
 Nowlan, Philip F., Pa. '00 Newspaper, Public Ledger, North American, Res. 2507 S. Cleveland St.
 Odell, Elmer E., N. Y. '13 Dental Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa., '00 Lawyer, 1418 Land Title Bildg.
 Osgood, Phillips E., Hv. '04 Clergyman, 5021 Pine St.
 Otto, Herbert J., Lf. '17 2623 Lefferson St.

- Otto, Herbert J., Lf. '17 2623 Jefferson
- St
- St. Parker, Harry E., Pa. '10 Architect, Drexel Bldg. Parker, Henry C., Jr., Pa. '05 Interior Decorator, 1608 Wainut St., Res. 3600 Chestnut St. Patterson, John E., Cn. '02 Commercial Trucks, 23d & Market Sta.
- Perkins, Edward R., Sw. '11 Bond Sales-man, Bioren & Co., 314 Chestnut St.

- Perkins, Thomas H. D., Sw. '06 Private Banking, Bioren & Co., 314 Chestnut Ŝt,

- Banking, Bioren & Co., 314 Chestnut St. Peirce, Thomas M., Jr., Pa. '99 Sec'y & Treas., 310-320 Spruce St. Pippitt, Percy L., Pa. '95 Clerk, '1825 Diamond St. Platt, Charles, Le. '90 Physician, Ham-ilton Court, 39th & Chestnut Sts. Pond, Gilbert P., Pa. St. '15 Medical Student, Univ. of Pa., Res. 48 Rodney Hall, Univ. of Pa., Res. 48 Rodney Hall, Univ. of Pa., Res. 48 Rodney Hall, Liniv. of Pa., '91 Insurance & Real Estate, 3415-21st St. Prichett, Frederic W., Pa. '04 Banker, Frazier & Co., Res. 1434 Pine St. Quinby, William E., Hv. '14 Telephone Business, 1230 Arch St. Randolph, Edward F., Sy. '96 Clergyman, 137 E. Tabor Rd. Riffert, John S., Sw. '16 J. G. Bull Co., 62d & Woodland Aves., Res. 1421 Arch St.
- Robinson, De Witt C., Pa. '98 Lawyer, 550 Drexel Bldg., Res. 1443 N. 19th ŜŁ.
- Stonersen, Der Witt Cr. Fa. 70 Lawyer, 550 Drexel Bidg., Res. 1443 N. 19th St.
 Robinson, William P., Le. '18 Student, Univ. of Pa.
 Rommel, George W., Le. '08 Ass't Supt., With Olympia Mills, 24th St. & Ellsworth St., Res. 2112 N. 19th St.
 Roorbach, George B., Cg. '03 Ass't Professor, Logan Hall
 'Rowe, John M., Lf. '00 Merchant, 123 N. Water St.
 Rudolph, Robert L., N. Y. '92 Professor & Bishop, 43d St. & Chestnut Sta.
 Russell, Alexander W., Jr., Pa. '87 Pennsylvania R. R., Res. 434 S. 42d St.
 Satterthwaite, George, Sw. '03 General Superintendent, The Midvale Steel Co.
 Saunders, Robert O., Ro. '06 Salesman, Res. 1012 Chestnut St.
 Schaeffer, Rupert C., Jr., Sw. '15 Law Student, Univ. of Pa.
 Schoff, Frederic, Cn. '14 Refining, Atlantic Reining St.
 Schoff, Harold K., Cn. '08 Manufacture of Machinery, 26th & Callowhill Sts., Res. 3418 Baring St.
 Schoff, Harold K., Cn. '05 Vice-President, Scott, Arthur H., Sw. '95 Vice-President, Scott, Frederic H., Pa. '06 Lawyer, 701

- Greenwood Sta. Scott, Forrester H., Pa. '06 Lawyer, 701 Stephen Girard Bldg., Res. 4041 Spruce St.

- Stephen Girard Bidg., Res. 4041 Spruce St. Seyms, George B., Tec. '03 Sales Engr., 222 S. 3d St., Res. 47th St. & Balti-more Ave. Shmidheiser, Edward G., Pa. '17 Student, Res. 2829 Diamond St. Smith, Albert T., Pa. '08 Merchant En-gineer, Res. 3226 Powelton Ave. Smith, Joseph R., Pa. '95 Professor, Univ. of Pa. Smith, Louis de F., Hv. '96 Insurance, 324 Walnut St. Spicer, Robert B., Sw. '90 Editor, "Friends Intelligencer," 14 N. 15th St. Stephens, George H., Ru. '81 Field Secre-tary, 907-14 Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 5311 Walter Ave. Sterner, Clarence P., Pa. '04 Lawyer, 619-21 Land Title Bldg., Res. 1217 Ar-rott St. rott St.
- Stetson, John B., Jr., Hv. '06 Hat Man-ufacturer, 5th & Montgomery Aves.

.

Stevenson, Frank F., Pa. '13 Paper Box Mfg., Huntingdon & Reese Sts., Res. 5322 Catharine St. Stokes, John S., Pa. '07 Architect, Res. 5419 Wayne Ave. Strattan, George F., Sw. '95 Inspector of Passenger Equipment Phia. R. R., Broad St. Sta.

- of Passenger Equipment Phia. R. R., Broad St. Sta. Stratton, James P., Ham. '65 Clergyman (retired), 2331 N. 21st St. Sullivan, Marshall P., Sw. '97 Gen'l In-surance Ag't & Broker, Creth & Sulli-van, Walnut & 4th Sts. Suter, Martin McK., Mar. '15 Dental Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa., Res. 3607 Locust St.
- St.
- afel, Gustav H., Lf. '96 Pharmacist, 1011 Arch St., Res. 919 St. Bernard Tafel, St.

- St. Taussig, John H., Ch. '97 Engineer, Broad & Arch Sta. Thomas, Benjamin A., Pa. '03 Physician, 116 S. 19th St. Thomas, Llewelyn I., Le. '10 Physician, Pa. General Hospital Thomas, Theodore F., Pa. '02 Lawyer, 1328 Arch St. Thompson, Jacob G., A. '73 Clothing Mfg., 830 Gilbert St., Res. 4819 Chest-nut St. Tomlinson. Edwin A., Sw. '16 B. F. Good-

Tominson, Edwin A., Sw. '16 B. F. Good-rich Co., Res. 2004 Mt. Vernon St. Torchiana, Francois J., 3d, Pa. '04 Mfg. of Leather Belting, U. S. Belting Cor-

poration

- poration Townsend, Harrison, Jr., Pa. '12 Archi-tect, Res. 4103 Baltimore Ave. Townsend, William D., Pa. St. '14 Farmer, Res. 4103 Baltimore Ave. Travilla, Thomas H., Sw. '12 Dental Stu-dent, Univ. of Pa. Truitt, Robinson M., Pa. '99 Engineer, 17th & Cambria Sts. Tugwell, Rexford G., Pa. '15 Student & Instructor, Univ. of Pa., Res. 4928 War-rington Ave.
- rington Ave. Vogdes, Joseph J., Pa. '08 Civil Engi-neer, 1106 Penn. Bldg., Res. 4632 San-
- neer, 1106 Penn. Bldg., Res. 4632 San-som St. Wade, Thomas B., Pa. '98 Dentist, 1730
- Waldo,
- Ritner St. (aldo, Fullerton L., Hv. '98 Editor & Musical Critic, Public Ledger, Res. 1830 Rittenhouse Sq. (alker, Hershell C., Mi. '12 Jefferson Medical College
- Walker, Medical College
- Walker, James A., Pa. '00 Lawyer, 1106-7 Commonwealth Trust Bldg., Res. 5313 Baltimore Ave.

Wallace, Roy S., 419 S. 15th St. Hv. '04 Social Worker,

- Waples, Erasmus B., A. '77 Sec. & Treas., 4214 Walnut St.
- Ward, George W., Pa. '11 President, 619 Ranstead St.
- Warner, Edward A., Jr., I.e. '10 Signal Dept., Pennsylvania R. R., Broad St. Sta., Res. 5234 Parkside Ave.
- Warriner, Samuel D., A. '88 & Le. '90 President, 437 Chestnut St., Res. 1833 Pine St.
- Warwick, Charles F., Jr., Pa. '01 Res. 254 S. 45th St.
- Watrous, Raymond L., Pa. '14 Textiles, Front & Allegheny Aves., Res. 620 N. 32d St.
- Webster, Clement B., Jr., Pa. '15 Stu-dent. Res. 4832 Penn St., Frankford

- Webster, Howard J., Sw. '97 Engineer, 1110 Harrison Bidg., Res. 120 W. 18th SŁ
- SL Wesley, Charles S., Pa. '99 Lawyer, 1420 Chestnut St., Res. 4215 Pine St. Wesp, Clarence A., Ro. '07 Teacher, 71 E. High School Westervelt, Thomas St. J., Cn. '96 Treas-

- westerveit, Inomas S. J., Ch. 96 Fress-urer, Stetson Hat Co. White, Barclay, Sw. '06 President, 1530 Chestnut St. Williams, Charles E., Pa. '16 Student, Res. 5126 Spruce St. Williams, Edward, Sw. '01 Advertising Mgr., 32d & Arch Sts., Res. 3309 Arch St.
- St.
- Wilson, Harold E., Bd. '07 Journalism, Room 409-119 S. 4th St. Wilson, Joseph R., Pa. '02 Lawyer, 606-7 Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 6015 Over-brook Ave
- 7 Commonwealth Bldg., Res. 6015 Overbrook Ave. Wolf, Dale, D. P. '12 Y. M. C. A. Wolf, David O., Lf. '13 Sales Mgr., Ass't Sales Mgr. Philip Sheet & Tin Plate Co. & Apollo Steel Co., 702 Lincoln Bldg., Res. 248 S. 44th St. Woll, Adolph, Jr., Pa. '17 Student, Res. 2101 N. 33d St. Worthley, Irving T., Hv. '06 Forester, 428 Commercial Trust Bldg., Res. 5338 Angore Terrace

- Angora Terrace Young, Raymond B., Pa. '18 Student, Res. 506 S. 57th St. Phillipsburg

Carpenter, John E., Lf. '04 Merchant, 16 1st St.

Pitcairn

Murdock, Charles T., Sy. '99 Clergyman, Center Ave.

Pittsburg

- Pittsburg
 Anderson, John, W. J. '66 Retired, 2870
 W. Liberty Ave.
 Arensberg, Charles F. C., Hv. '01 Lawyer, 1927 Oliver Bildg.
 Aude, Herman T. R., Cg. '05 Ass't Professor, Carnegie Inst. of Technology, Res. 5204 Woodlawn Pl.
 Austin, William W., Tu. '02 Testing Engineer, 416-7th Ave.
 Bannister, Bryant, Ill. '11 Power Engineer, 1715 Frick Bildg.
 Beach, Ernest W., W. R. '92 Lawyer, 1110 Park Bildg., Res. 48 De Sota St.
 Bell, James Edgar S., W. J. '68 Physician & Surgeon, 55 Harwood St.
 Bennett, Charles W., Wis. '92 Manufacturer, Frick Bildg., Res. 6300 Darlington Rd.

- turer, I ton Rd.
- Ton Rd. Berry, Harrison M., Bd. '11 Accountant, 416-7th Ave., Res. 1271 Dagmar Ave. Bickford, Warren I., Tec. '01 Sec? & Treas., 711 Grant St., Res. 1073 Devon Rd.

- Rd. Bigham, Robert F., Jr., Pa. St. '13 Civil Engineer, Dravo Contracting Co. Bissell, Alphonso D., U. '95 Lawyer, Res. 5830 Alder St. Blackall, Robert H., Cn. '93 Manufac-ture Ry. Supplies, 1305 Farmers' Bk. Bldg., 'Res. Bilfield Dwellings Booth, William W. F., Pa. '98 Dentist, 7114 Jenkins Arcade Bldg. Brackett, Quincy A., Hv. '06 Electrical Engineer, Res. 226 E. End Ave. Brooks. Benjamin T. O. S. '06 Professor.

- Brooks, Benjamin T., O. S. '06 Professor, Univ. of Pittsburg, Res. 5835 Nicholson St.
- yrnes, Clarence P., Mch. '8 Attorney, Farmers' Bk. Bldg. '87 Patent Byrnes,



- Cameron, Harry E., O. S. '01 Structural Steel Engineer, American Bridge Co., Frick Bldg.
 Carson, David B., O. S. '13 Departmental Manager, Carbon Steel Co.
 Caywood, Albert J., Mar. '75 Merchandise Broker, 503 Renshaw Bldg., Res. 7941 Tacoma St.
 Closs, Elton H., Lf. '05 Mohican Stores

- Broker, 503 Renshaw Bldg., Res. 7941 Tacoma St. Closs, Elton H., Lf. '05 Mohican Stores Cohoe, Benson A., To. '98 Physician, Res. 705 N. Highland Ave. Connelly, James J., Lf. '98 Salesman, Suite 909, Oliver Bldg. Cook, Charles F., Cn. '06 Hydraulic En-gineer, 1510 Union Bk. Bldg. Crawford, Dewees N., Le. '12 President, 715 House Bldg. Douglass, Howard W., Cn. '04 Lawyer, 325-6 Frick Bldg. Dungts, Robert T., Ham. '02 Business Dunnelhs, Clifford G., Le. '97 Associate Professor, Carnegie Inst. of Tech., Res. 135 Observatory Ave., N. S. Ewing, Thomas, A. '89 Lawyer, Frick Bldg., Res. 916 St. James St. Fairbanks, Frank B., Tu. '13 Sales En-gineer, Res. Clover Club, Edgewood Pk. gineer, Pk.
- Fiske, iske, Harold C., U. '01 Army Officer, 2111 Farmers' Bk. Bldg., Res. Iroquois
- Apts. Apts. Fleck, George V., Pa. St. '16 47 Hatfield St., Res. 299-40th St. Gaylord, Truman P., Mch. '92 Acting Vice-President, Res. 7054 Thomas Blvd. Vice-President, Be. '00 Manufacturer,
- Gibb, William H., Pa. '09 Manufacturer, 1117 Highland Bldg, Goff, James C., Tec. '13 Valuation Dept., 625 Pennsylvania Sta. Gould, Norman N., U. '03 Clerk, Oliver
- Bldg.
- Graham, James M., Jr., Hv. '15 Student, Res. 6420 Kentucky Ave. Haines, William L. R., Ru. '99 Civil Engineer, N. W. Pa. Lines West of
- Hamilton, John A., Lf. '07 Engineer, With The American Water Works & Guarantee Co. Harris, Clinton N., D. P. '10 Horticul-turist, Air Tight Steel Tank Co.

- Harris, Leslie H., Pu. '07 Professor, Univ. of Pittsburg Harrison, Joseph H., Pa. St. '10 Civil Engineer, Riter-Conley Mig. Co., Res. 1473 Alabama Ave., Dormont

- 1473 Alabama Ave., Dormont
 1473 Alabama Ave., Dormont
 Hickling, Clarence L., Ill. '06 Coke & Gas Engineer, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Horton, Charles B., Co. '96 Life Insurance, 5059 Jenkins Arcade
 Hull, Walter A., O. S. '02 National Bureau of Standards, 40th & Butler Sta., Res. 619 Worth St., E. E.
 Jardine, Raymond R., Ill. '14 Salesman, 1608 Frick Bldg.
 Johnson, Ralph G., Le. '04 Engineer, Diamond Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 2202 Shady Ave., E. E.
 Kelley, John W., Wis. '99 Sales Manager, 311 1st Ave., Res. 5531 Ellsworth Ave.
 Khuen, Richard, Jr., Mch. '89 General Manager, American Bridge Co., Frick
- Manager, American Bridge Co., Frick Bldg.
- Kimball, Charles F., D. P. '99 Steel Business, 427 Carnegie Bldg., Res. 214 N. Highland Ave.

.

- Lage, John, I. S. '07 Gen'l Supt., Pitts-burg Des Moines Steel Co., Curry Bldg., Res. 47 Schley Ave., Ingram Lamb, Carl S., Nw. '98 Lawyer, 168 Frick Bldg.
- Layman, Frank A., Mar. '74 Editorial
 Writer, The Pittsburg Dispatch, Res. 627 Clyde St.
 Leete, John H., Cg. '94 Dean, Carnegie
 Inst. of Technology, Res. 1006 Farra-
- gut St.
- Long, Haniel C., Hv. '10 Instructor, Carnegie Inst. of Technology, Res. 5559
- Carnegie Inst. of Technology, Kes. 5559 Beeler St. Lorenzen, Loftus G., Cn. '16 Advertising, Pittsburg Post-Sun McCloskey, James E., Jr., Hv. '09 Law-yer, Farmers' Bk. Bldg., Res. 6420 Beacon St. McKinney, William G., Lf. '91 Physi-cian, 6432 Aurelia St.
- MacVicar, Guy M., Hv. '15 Steel Business, Jones & Laughlin Steel Co.
- Manning, Elmer L., Lf. '12 Physical Di-rector, Shadyside Academy
- rector, Shadyside Academy Marshall, Lee H., Le. '98 Elevator Mfgs., 21st & Mary Sts., S. S., Res. 229 S. Negley St. Matson, Eugene G., Sy. '79 Physician & Bacteriologist, 431 6th Ave., Res. 242 Bellefield St. Matter, Lester D., Pa. St. '09 Sanitary Engineer, c/o Pittsburg Filter Mfg. Co. Meldrum, Alfred S., Cn. '11 Mechanical Engineer, Ford Motor Co., Res. 439 S. Rebecca St. Miller, Andrew S., W. J. '69 Lawyer.

- Miller, Andrew S., W. J. '69 Lawyer, 325 Frick Bldg. Miller, George R., Pa. '09 c/o Wm. Miller & Sons

- & Sons Miller, Harry L., Pu. '15 Chemist, Vanad-ium Bidg., Res. 4522 Forbes St. Miller, William B., Sw. '98 & Cn. '99 Contracting Engineer, Wabash Bidg. Morey. Edward C., Sy. '84 Investment Securities, 1102 Commonwealth Bidg., Res. 1132 Portland St. Morrow, Harry S., Le. '88 Automobiles-President, 5932 Baum Blvd., Res. 7 Olympia Pl. Mortland, Walter C. Hy '00 Business
- Olympia Pl. Mortland, Walter G., Hv. '00 Business, 602 Fitzsimmons Bldg., Res. Legley & Elmer Sts.
- Murphy, Coleman, Le. '07 Ass't Eng., 305 Court House Newell, Howe S., Bd. '19 Res. 5533 Howe
- St.

- St. Olmsted, Franklyn O., St. '15 Mechanical Eng., Res. 511 Wood St. Philips, Clyde A., W. R. '13 Social Serv-ice, 6th Ave. Pridgeon, Charles H., Lf. '86 The Pitts-burg Bible Inst., Res. 12 Congress St. Reese, Paul P., Le. '03 Superintendent, Rees. 52 Brown's Pl. Pichardeon Filiott Sw '02 Steel Busi-

- Res. 52 Brown's Pl. -Richardson, Elliott, Sw. '02 Steel Busi-ness, The Midvale Steel Co., 1630 Oliver Bildg. Richmond, Clark S., W. R. '11 Sales-man, Goodrich Rubber Co., Res. 5901 Alder Ave. Riddle, William M., Pa. St. '11 Central District, Telephone Co., Res. 2421 Perryville Ave., N. S. Rundle Robert A. Cg. '10 Teacher, Car-
- Rundle, Robert A., Cg. '10 Teacher, Car-negie Inst. of Technology, Res. 5206 Woodlawn Pl.
- Scharpf, Carl F., Lf. '15 Student, Univ. Pittsburg

Schleiter, Howard G., Hv. '01 Physician, 925 Highland Bidg., Res. 5420 Stan-ton Ave. Schreiner, Edward, Cn. & Mch. '99 Law-yer, Frick Bidg., Res. 5612 Howe St. Scott, James H., W. J. '67 Insurance, 341 4th Ave., Res. 5470 Black St., E-Fnd End

End Shafer, John D., W. J. '66 Judge, Court House, Res. 3218 Perrysville Ave. Sherrill, Alvan W., Pa. '01 Physician, 5506 Ellsworth Ave. Sippell, Frederic W., Ham. '01 Insurance, 806 Airatt Bldg., Res. 122 Whitfield

St.

806 Airatt Bldg., Res. 122 Whitfield St.
St.
Smith, Lloyd B., Pa. St. '07 Consulting Mining Engineer, 331 4th Ave.
Thompson, William P., Wa. '08 Chemist, 7th & Bedford Aves., Res. 305 Breading Ave., Ben Avon
Todd, Arthur J., Cal. '04 Professor & Departmental Head, Univ. of Pittsburg, Res. 3401 Forbes St.
Tyson, William C., Sw. '01 With Air Tight Steel Tank Co.
Very, Dexter, W., Pa. St. '13 47th & Hatfield Sts., Res. Y. M. C. A., 45th & Butler Sts.
Voight, Louis L., Pa. '97 Dentist, 514 N. Highland Ave.
Walter, Myron J., Ro. '07 Director, Pittsburg Public School, 725 Fulton Bldg.
Ward, James, 4th, Wms. '17 Student, Univ. of Pittsburg, Res. 300 S. St. Clair St.
Webster, John E., Wis. '94 General Engineer, Westinghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co., Res. 7611 Tuscarora St.
Willettis, Ernest W., Pae '02 Physician, Glenshaw

Glenshaw Willetts, Ernest W., Par '02 Physician, Diamond Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 5101 Liberty St. Worker, Joseph G., Ill. '04 Mechanical Engineer, Res. 5722 Baum Blvd. Wright, George J., Hv. '00 Physician, Res. 117 Roup St. Wymond, Philip C., Pu. '13 c/o West-inghouse Elec. & Mfg. Co. Yoder, Luther K., Tec. '95 Engineer, South Works, Res. 5810 Murrayhill Pl.

South Works, Res. 3810 Murrayhill Pl. Yon, Charles, Lf. '01 Real Estate Agent, The Pittsburg & Lake Erie R. R. Zollinger, Luther C., Le. '09 Engineer, Dravo Contracting Co., Diamond Na-tional Bk.

Pittston

Fenn, Samuel P., Ro. '54 Retired Peck, William J., Sy. '96 Editor & Pub-lisher, Gazette Bldg., Res. 220 Wash-ington St.

Pottstown

Deacon, George P., Pa. '91 Farmer, R. F. D. 3 Dugan, Walter J., Le. '13 Electrical En-gineer, National Rubber Co., Res. Han-over Apts. Hall, Albert P., Jr., Sw. '02 Editor Hughes, Albert W., Cg. '11 Teacher, Hill School Lavertu. Francis I. Bd. '00 Marches

Tavertu, Francis L., Bd. '99 Teacher, The Hill School, Res. 911 High St. Strader, Robert S., Lf. '96 Engineer, Au-chenbach Apts., High & York Sts.

White, John C., Sw. '15 Lewis F. Shoe-baker & Co.

Primos

Boericke, Gideon, Lf. '96 Metallurgist, Primos Chemical Co.

Punzautawney

isher, John A., Le. '97 President, Dia-mond Drilling Co. Fisher,

Quakertown

Hanna, Thomas A. T., Cg. '68 Clergyman

Reading

Reading Ancona, Paul J., Le. '16 Student, Res. 1559 Mineral Spring Rd. Boggs, Thomas E., Sy. '12 Salesman, J. J. Seinback Co. Clark, John F., Le. '17 Student, 909 N. 3d St. Henkell, William E., Lf. '86 Clergyman, 306 S. 5th St. Mayers, Augustus G., Le. '18 Student, Res. 806 N. 3d St. Mayers, Henry H., Le. '16 Student, Res. 806 N. 3d St. Bainey, Punderson A., Pa. St. '07 Electri-cal Engineer, Pa. R. R. Co., Res. 165 W. Greenwich St.

Rennerdale

Haines, William L. R., Ru. '99 Civil Engineer

Renovo

Straub, Merrill C., Sy. '14 Draughtsman, Pennsylvania Railread Co., Res. 125 7th St.

Republic

Morse, George H., O. S. '06 Coal Min-ing, Republic Iron & Steel Co.

Ridley Park

Stover, Jordan H., Ru. '10 Chemical En-gineer, Res. 18 W. Ridley Ave.

Roxboro

Foulkrod, John J., Jr., Pa. '97 Lawyer, Res. 451 Lyceum Ave.
Humpstone, Henry J., Ro. '06 Teacher, Res. 428 Connarce St.
Keely, David F., Pa. '08 Lawyer, Res. 433 Lyceum Ave.

Scotland

Craig, William A., Pa. St. '16 Contractor

Scottsdale

Prentice, Ernest A., Cg. '98 Teacher, 411 Market St. Simon, Trevor B., O. S. '07

Scranton

Ammerman, Karl J., Lf. '16 Student,

- Ammerman, Karl J., Lf. '16 Student, 1213 Gibson St.
 Arndt, Franklyn T., Pa. St. '17 Student, Res. 441 Wyoming Ave.
 Bennett, William F., Pa. '01 Physician, 306 Washington Ave.
 Bevan, Walter S., Lf. '97 Lawyer, People's Bk. Bldg., Res. 743 N. Hyde Park Ave.
- Ave. Cox, Homer F., Le. '94 & Cn. '97 Chief Engineer, 115 Wyoming Ave., Res. 430 Colfax Ave.

- Cushing, Charles D., Tu. '10 Salesman, Electrical Engineering Co., 214 Traders Nat'l Bldg.
 Ferber, Frederick G., Le. '11 General Contracting & Builder, 212 Peoples Bk. Bldg., Rea. 815 Monroe Ave.
 Hall, John H., Pa. '12 Traffic Inspector, Res. 217 Harrison Ave.
 Harris, Walter W., Le. '19 Student, Res. 1122 Division St.
 Hatch, Mellen C. M., Cal. '04 Superin-tendent, Lackawanna & Western R. R., Res. 535 Quincy Ave.
 Hughes, Edward R., I.f. '01 Teacher, Scranton Tech. High School, Res. 731 N. Main Ave.
 Lawrence, Walter L., Ru. '78 Real Es-tate, 719 Delaware St.
 Leber, Charles, Cg. '05 Teacher, Technical High School, Res. 916 W. Elm St.
 Lewis, Robert H., Lf. '19 Student, Res. 434 Harrison Ave.
 Loomis, Fred M., Cg. '85 Teacher, Cen-tral High School, Res. 2121 Jefferson Ave.

- Ave.
- tral High School, Res. 2121 Jefferson Ave. McGarrah, Henry S., Lf. '11 Electrical Engineer, Coal Dept. D. L. W. R. R. Co., Res. 520 Quincy Ave. MacDonald, Randal, Pa. St. '15 Student Miller, Chauncey D., Pa. St. '15 Medical Student, Res. Webster Ave. Price, William C., Jr., Le. '17 Business, Res. 135 S. Main Ave. Reel, Leidy R., Pa. '00 Dentist, 400 Dime Bk. Bldg., Res. 815 Gibson St. Robinson, William P., Le. '18 Student, Res. 1501 N. Washington Ave. Schautz, Arthur G., Pa. St. '18 Student, Res. 920 Monroe Ave. Tripp, Holden I., Le. '10 Engineer, Res. 1125 Providence Rd. Webb, Henry S., Tec. '92 Electrical En-gineer, 1504 Capouse Ave. Williams, Ralph B., Le. '12 Wholesale Grocer, Sanker & Williams Co., Res. 228 S. Main Ave. Williams, Roy N., Le. '10 Wholesale Grocer, Sanker & Williams Co., Res. 123 N. Main Ave. Williams, Charles D., Pa. St. '14 Rail-road, Del. & Hudson R. R. Co.

Sewickley

Byrnes, Clarence P., Mch. '87 Patent

Attorney Horton, Charles B., Co. '96 Life In-surance, Res. 21 Centennial Ave. Miller, William B., Sw. '98 & Cn. '99 Contracting Engineer, Res. 231 Thorn

Sharon

1

- Jones, Roy P., W. R. '17 Dental Student
- Mercer, Robert A., Pa. '19 Student

Sharon Hill

Little, Henry A., Pa. '90 Lawyer, Res. Folcroft

Shippensburg

Arthur, Benson W., Lf. '99 Teacher, Ship-pensberg Normal School

Smithport

Hogarth, John D., Pa. St. '14

Southampton

Parker, Harry E., Pa. '10 Architect Satterthwaite, George, Sw. '03 General Supt.

- South Bethlehem Adams, Joseph W., Le. '93 Retired, Res. 437 W. 3d St. Blake, Robert W., N. Y. '87 Professor, Lehigh Univ., Res. St. Luke's PL & Ostrum St. Byron. Reserve

Ostrum St. Byron, Brayton, Minn. '03 Clergyman Chiles, Sinclair W., Le. '97 Contracting Engineer, Res. 453 Vine St. Cole, Edward C., Le. '12 Traffic Manager, Didier-March Co. Edwards, Charles L. T., Le. '13 Assistant Superinterdent

- Edwards, Charles Le 1., A. Superintendent Hickling, Clarence L., Ill. '06 Coke & Gas Engineer, Res. 453 Lehigh St. Jay, Henry D., Jr., Le. '15 Engineer, Bethlehem Steel Co. I.atham. Robert, Le. '17 Engineer, Beth-

- Jacking D., J., J., Je. 13 Lugineer, Bethlehem Steel Co.
 Latham, Robert, Le. '17 Engineer, Beth-lehem Steel Co.
 Laubach, Robert W., Lf. '16 Bethlehem Steel Co.
 Paules, Charles F., Le. '16 Res. 516 Paw-nee St.
 Pengeley, Thomas S., Ro. & Le. '17 Student, Lehigh Univ.
 Rhoads, Robert L., Pa. St. '12 Instruc-tor, Lehigh Univ., Res. 488 Beikel Ave.
 Sawtelle, George, Mar. '15 & Le. '16 Student, Lehigh Univ.
 Wheaton, Eara A., Le. '12 Assistant Su-perintendent, Bethlehem Steel Co.
 Whitman, Roy V., Le. '11 Engineer, Bethlehem Steel Co.

Springboro

Schreckengost, Robert W., Le. '16 En-gineer, Box 92

State College

- State College Calderwod, James P., O. S. '08 Teacher, Pennsylvania State College Fehr, Roy B., Pa. St. '10 Instructor Penn-sylvania State College Mason, Thomas W., Pa. St. '08 Instruc-tor, Pennsylvania State College Pond, Alfred W., Pa. St. '10 Student Pond, George G., A. '81 Dean, Pennsyl-vania State College Roberts, Alfred E., Pa. St. '10 Instructor, Pennsylvania State College, Res. Parke Ave. Ave.
- Tudor, Joseph H., Lf. '86 Asso. Pro-fessor, Pennsylvania State College

Steelton

- Alden, Richard C., Le. '18 Student, Res. 401 Pine St. Fink, Charles F., Le. '90 Chief Drafts-man, Frog & Switch Dept., Pennsyl-vania Steel Co. Litch, Milton B., Le. '03 Chemist, In Charge of Water Filters, Res. 246 Lin-coln St. Orndorff Clude R. Pa St. '09 Civil En-
- Conn St. Orndorff, Clyde R., Pa. St. '09 Civil Ea-gineer, Res. 333 Locust St. Reel, Charles H., Le. '08 Draftsman, Pennsylvania Steel Co., Res. 22 S. 19th
- St.
- Stonesifer, William R., A. '10 6 Pine St

Sterling Run

Forbes, Albert H., Mar. '04 Merchant, Sterling Run Stone Co.

Susquehanna

- Conrad, Paul H., Cg. '16 Student, Res. 504 Jackson Ave. Mitchell, William S., Cg. '66 Pharmacist, 413 W. Main St.

Swarthmore

Cornog, Elwood C., Pa. St. & Sw. '17 Stu-dent, Swarthmore College Green, Howard B., Sw. '92 Merchant, 201

Chester Rd. Hall, Thomas H., Jr., Sw. '11 Ass't Chemist

- Hail, Thomas H., Jr., Sw. '11 Ass't Chemist
 Jenkins, Edward A., Sw. '92 Sec'y & Mgr., Res. 506 N. Chester Rd.
 Maar, Harold G., Sw. '18 Student, Res. 143 Park Ave.
 Mercer, Eugene L., Penn. '13 Physician & Director of Physical Education, Swartmore College
 Newing, Ralph L., Sy. '13 Teacher, Swarthmore Preparatory School Palmer, Samuel C., Sw. '95 Ass't Pro-fessor, Swarthmore College, Res. 315 Cedar Lane
 Robinson, Louis N., Sw. '05 Professor of Economics, Swarthmore College, Res. 411 College Ave.
 Rogers, John A., Sw. '15 Farmer Scheibley, Frank McC., Lf. '98 Manager, Strath Haven Inn Smith, Joseph R., Pa. '95 Professor, Res. 102 Cornell St.
 Thatcher, William H., Sw. '00 Salesman, Standard Processing Co., Res. 120 Park Ave.

Äve.

Wallace, Bertrand H., Ro. '01 Teacher

Swissvale

Mifflin, John H., Bd. '12 Union Switch & Signal Co. Zollinger, Luther C., Le. '09 Engineer, Res. 716 Walnut St.

Tabor

Walton, Harry J., Le. '09 Manufacturer, Res. 615 Elkins Ave.

Tioga

Aiken, George D., Cn. '84 Farmer

Titusville

Williams, Albert M., Sw. '02 Supervisor, 75 E. Main St.

Towanda

Hall, Albert E., Sy. '92 Clergyman, 103 Main St.

Tullytown

Shoemaker, Lester B., Sw. '17 Student

Tunckhannock

Place, George A., Sy. '76 Clergyman

Tyrone

Miller, John F., Pa. St. '13 Test Plant, Pa. R. R. Co. Pierce, Arthur N., Ro. '10 Student, 14th St. & Logan Ave.

Ulster

Califf, Stephen A., W. J. '62 Clergyman, R. F. D. 4

Uniontown

Porter, Ernest E., Pa. St. '11 City En-gineer, Res. Lemon St. Weller, Felton P., Sw. '13 Inspector Test. Bureau

Vandergrift

Nichols, Henry W., Co. & Pa. St. '15 Stu-dent, Res. 157 Grant Ave.

Ward

Phipps, Samuel E., Sw. '12 Farmer

Warren

- Crary, Horace A., Tec. '94 General Busi-ness, Warren Nat'l Bk. Bidg., Res. 505 Market St. Hinckley, Watson D., Mch. '98 Judge, Court House, Res. 316 Conewango Ave.

Warwick

Gledhill, James H., Le. '99 Superintend-ent, With Warwick Furnace Co.

Washington

- Washington Allen, Hamilton F., Wms. '88 Professor, Washington & Jefferson College Fulton, Robert H., A. '76 Clergyman Gray, Alexander B., Pa. St. '11 Civil En-gineer, Highway Dept., State of Pa. Hartzell, William H., W. J. & A. '71 Clergyman (retired), 349 E. Beaut St. Jones, George O., W. J. '69 Lawyer, 60 S. Main St., Res. 179 N. Main St. Maiden St. Maiden St. Matheson, Charles P., Le. '99 With Tyler Tube & Pipe Co. Shimp, Byron W., Cg. '17 Student, Res. 666 E. Madison St.

Waymart

Norton, Warren P., Br. '15 Student, R. F. D. 1

Wayne

Thornton, Percy S., Sw. '18 Student

West Chester

- West Chester Baldwin, Henry C., Jr., Sw. '17 Student Cox, Walter E., Sw. '12 Chief Accoun-tant, The Sharples Separator Co. Darlington, Isaac G., Sw. '07 Civil En-gineer, Res. 318 S. Walnut St. Darlington, Norman S., Pa. '09 Dentist, Res. 318 S. Walnut St. Dennisson, William E., Pa. St. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 312 W. Miner St. Hall, William T. I., Pa. '12 Bond Sales-man man
- man
 Hayes, J. C., Sw. '89 Lawyer
 Henderson, Benjamin R., Pa. St. '13 Instructor, West Chester High School, Res. 317 S. Walnut St.
 Preston, Charles F., Pa. St. '11 County Agent, Dept. of Agriculture, State of Pa., Res. 200 Perry St.
 Rogers, William H., Pa. St. '17 Student, 255 Dean St.
 Sharples, Lawrence P., Sw. '12 Production Manager, The Sharples Separator Co., Res. 'Greystone'
 Sharples, Philip T., Sw. '10 Vice-President, The Sharples Separator Co., Res.

- Sharples, Philip T., Sw. '10 Vice-Presi-dent, The Sharples Separator Co., Res. "Greystone"
- Steinmetz, Arthur A., Pa. '14 Banking, First Nat'l Bk., Res. 304 W. Miner St.
- Travilla, Thomas H., Sw. '12 Dentist, Res. 308 W. Miner St.

West Grove

Pyle, Robert, Św. '97 Florist, Pres. Rose Grower to the American People, The Conard & Jones Co.

West Newton

Walter, Johnston E., W. J. '66 Clergy-man (retired)



Wright, Calvin D., Jr., Lf. '03 Civil Engineer

West Philadelphia

McDaniel, Walton B., Hv. '93 Professor, Res. 4421 Sansom St. Murray, Robinson, Hv. '12 Advertising, Res. 1226 S. Wilton St. Noll, Irvin O., Pa. St. '09 Instructor, Boys' High School

Wilkes-Barre

- Wilkes-Barre Borden, John F., Cn. '04 Teacher, Res. 17 F. Union St. Cohen, Gustav F., Pa. St. '07 Engineer, Res. 76 Carey Ave. Dale, Le Ray E., Sy. '06 Civil Engi-neer, c/o Pennsylvania R. R. Co., Res. 472 S. Franklin St. Davies, Bruce S., Le. '08 Engineer, 30 N. Franklin St. Jacobus, Willard H., Ro. '95 Lawyer Huber, Paul D., Sy. '19 Student, Res. 24 S. River St. Goodwin, Willard H., Ro. '95 Lawyer Huber, Paul D., Sy. '19 Student, Res. 24 S. River St. Jacobus, William L., Lf. '03 Chemist, With The Susquehanna Coal Co., Res. 4140 Franklin St. Kudlich, Hans H., Lf. '11 Mining En-gineer, Coal Exchange Bldg., Res. 133 Franklin St.

- 4140 Franklin St.
 Kudlich, Hans H., Lf. '11 Mining Engineer, Coal Exchange Bldg., Res. 133 Franklin St.
 Lohman, Karl B., Pa. St. '10 Landscape Architect, Miners Bk. Bldg., Res. 203 N. Main St.
 Newhart, Frederick L., Sy. '13 Teacher, Wilkes-Barre High School Parkhurst, Frank E., Jr., Lf. '19 With Thompson, Derr & Bro., Res. 170 N. Franklin St.
 Reese, Harry, Lf. '05 Electrical Engi-neer, Supt. Susquehanna Coal Co., Res. 216 S. Franklin St.
 Reese, William C., Lf. '08 Physician, 216 S. Franklin St.
 Reese, Charles E., Ham. '67 President Judge Superior Court of Pa. (retired), Res. 287 S. Franklin St.
 Ryder, Frederick W., Ill. '14 & Le. '16 Lehigh Valley Coal Co., 133 No. River St., Res. 141 Sambourne St.
 Tennant, John C., Sy. '01 Lumber Mer-chant, 29 Carey Ave.
 Terwilliger, Merle I., Le. '12 Inspector of Equipment, Lehigh Valley Coal Co., Res. 86 Carlise St.
 Wilkinsburg

Wilkinsburg

- Auel, Carl B., Co. & Cn. '92 Director of Standards, Process & Materials, Res. 623 Whitney Ave.
 Bannister, Bryant, Ill. '11 Power Engineer, Res. 708 Mill St.

PHILIPPINE ISLANDS

Camp Stolsenburg Marr, Harold E., Bd. '05 Army Officer

Manila

- Burt, James D., Ham. '10 Second Lieut. U. S. Army, 24th Infantry Cowles, Rheinart P., St. '99 Professor, Univ. of Philippines, Res. 729 Calle Dominguez, Alfonso Dobbins, Max, Co. '95 Mining Engineer, Bureau of Public Works Morrow, Henry M., Mch. '88 Lieut. Col. Gearhary, Frank C., I. S. '08 Veterinarian

Harris, Leslie H., Pu. '07 Professor, Res. 412 Ross Ave.

- 412 Ross Ave. Jackson, James J., Jr., Sw. '16 Res. 512 Kelly Ave. Miller, Gray E., Pa. St. '08 Electrical Engineer, Res. 447 Ella St. Roosa, George W., U. '09 Commercial Engineer, Res. 483 Campbell St. Wymond, Philip C., Pu. '13 Res. 710 Lamar Ave.

Williamsburg

Kunkle, Bayard D., Pa. St. '07 Electrical Engineer, Res. 198 Meade St.

Williamsport

Williamsport Bubb, Clarence E., Hv. '96 Traveling Salesman, Res. 1065 W. 4th St. Dugan, Charles F., Pa. '19 Student, Res. 957 High St. Elliot, Wistar M., Pa. '07 Lawyer Miller, Henry J., Pa. '18 Student, Res. 935 2d St. Taggart, Howard W., Hv. '01 Account-ant & Office Mgr., Res. 317 Campbell St.

- St.

Wissahickon

Strader, Robert S., Lf. '96 Engineer, 167 Sumac St.

Woodlawn

Keeney, Robert M., Cn. '07 Jones & Laughlin Steel Co.

Wynnewood

Janney, James C., Hv. '11 Physician

Wyoming

- Breese, Merl B., Pa. St. '11 Civil Engineer
- Von Krug, Ferdinand, W. R. '73 Clergyman

York

- York Freed, George C., N. Y. '16 Student, Res. 707 Pennsylvania Ave. Martin, Duey L., Cg. '84 Clergyman, 423 S. George St. Root, Benjamin T., Le. '06 Wood Work-ing Machinery, B. M. Root Co. Small, Henry S., Cn. '19 Student, Res. 163 E. Market St. Stair, Jacob W., Le. '06 Wood Work-ing Machinery, B. M. Root Co., Res. 17 E. King St. Tuttle, John E., A. '79 Clergyman, 7 N. Queen St.
- Tuttle, John E N. Queen St.

Youngwood

Fox, Burton S., Ro. '89 Teacher

Gilman, Philip K., St. '01 Surgeon, Bu-reau for Insular Affairs Groves, James M., Hv. '05 Y. M. C. A. Secretary Hanrahan, John B., Bd. '10 U. S. Con-stabulary

- Hanranan, John B., Bd. 10 U. S. Constabulary
 Nelson, Evans O., Cg. '13 Newspaper, Cablenews-American, Res. Calle L. Guenero No. 471
 Sniggs, Clark D., Sy. '05 Civil Engineer, Dept. Engineer War Dept., Ft. Santi-ago, Res. 252 Arquiza
 Studely, Hobart E., Ru. '93 Missionary, 710 Calle Reina Regenta, Binondo

PORTO RICO

Bayamon

Murphy, Benjamin F., Jr., Pa. '96 Planter

Mayagues

Leser, Frederick, Jr., Pa. '91 Postmaster

Ponce

- Bishop, Percy G., Bd. '09 Contractors, Hess, Berkley & Co. Farrar, Guy W., Bd. '10 Teacher

RHODE ISLAND

Auburn

- Gurney, Alfred H., Br. '07 Newspaper Man, Res. 48 Prospect St. East Greenwich
- Lincoln, Louis M., Br. '92 Manager, E. A. Eddy Machinery Co.

East Providence

Towne, Walter J., Br. '81 Teacher, Res. 3226 Pawtucket Ave.

Edgewood

- Edgewood Greene, Allton, Br. '11 Traveling Sales-man, Res. 90 Edgewood Ave. Hicks, Ratcliffe G. E., Br. '98 Lawyer, Res. 168 Armington St. Holyoke, Douglas A., Br. '19 Student, Res. 179 Albert Ave. Jones, Frederick A., Br. '96 Lawyer, Res. 129 Shaw Ave. Manchester, Clarence H., Br. '86 Vice-Principal, Technical High School, Res. 195 Albert Ave.

Johnston

Carpenter, Alva E., Br. '79 Clergyman, 199 Greenville Ave.

Kingston

- Barlow, John, My. '95 College Professor, Rhode Island State College Hadley, Philip B., Mar. & Br. '03 Pro-fessor, Rhode Island State College

Little Compton

Richmond, William, Jr., Hv. '18 Student Nasonville

Mowry, Herbert S., Cn. '71 Farmer

Newport

- Cole, Norman B., Hv. '09 Physician, Res. 250 Broadway Silcox, Claris E., Br. '11 Congregational Minister, United Cong. Church, Res.
 - 5 Peckham Ave.

North Scituate

- Chandler, Emerson L., Br. '09 Ass't En-
- gineer Smith, Harry W., Tu. '90 Physician

Pawtucket

- Brokenshire, Herbert C., My. '19 19 Kossuth St.
- Day, Samuel H., Pa. '09 Ass't Mgr., U. S. Finishing Co., Res. Kalen Club McIntyre, Joseph B., Br. '94 J. & P. Coats Thread Co.
- McPherson, James, Br. '04 Business, 198 Owen Ave.

Reed, Carl L., Co. '12 Exporting Busi-ness, Atlas Commercial Co.

San Juan

Bills, John C., Jr., Hv. '09 Government Service, Chief Bureau of Labor Reed, Carl L., Co. '12 Exporting Busi-Dess

Santurce

xtell, Archie G., Bd. '95 Clergyman, Blanche Kellogg Institute Axtell,

- Newell, Edwin L., Br. '92 Business, 23 West Ave. Paine, Sidney S., Br. '08 Manufacturer, Jenckes Spinning Mill, Res. Methyl St.
- St. Roundy, Charles P., Br. '00 Salesman, Res. Raleigh St. Tingley, Frank E., Br. '86 Manufacturer, 180 Weeden St., Res. 128 Cottage St. Wood, Kenneth F., Tec. '94 Manager, Res. 22 Maynard St.

Peace Dale

Peck, John B., Br. '66 Farmer

Providence

- Peck, John B., Br. '00 Farmer
 Providence
 Abbott, Harlan P., Br. '85 Physician, 223 Thayer St., Res. 152 Angell St.
 Andrews, Frank H., Br. '84 Refner, Res. 181 Carpenter St.
 Baker, Albert A., Br. '84 Lawyer, 49 Westminister St., Res. 15 Cabot St.
 Banigan, Richard D., Br. '16 Student, Res. 468 Angell St.
 Barrows, Arthur C., Br. '85 Maker of Machinists' Small Tools, 36 Plenty St.
 Barrows, Chester W., Br. '95 Justice of Superior Court of Rhode Island, County Court House, Res. 1874 Broad St.
 Bevan, Ralph H., Br. '04 475 Hope St.
 Black, Thomas F., Jr., Br. '19 Student, Res. 207 Broadway
 Blake, Alfred C., Cy. '95 Teacher, Res. 183 Hanover St.
 Bowen, William M. P., Br. '84 Law-yer, 1036 Grosvenor Bidg., Res. 34 Humbold Ave.
 Bronson, Walter C., Br. '87 Professor, Brown Univ., Res. 160 Morris Ave.
 Bullock, William D., U. '71 Civil En-gineer, City Hall, Res. 76 Keene St.
 Burgess, Robert W., Br. '08 Instructor, Brown Univ.
 Bur, Charles E., Ro. '90 Clergyman, Res. 54 Lauriston St.
 Case, Norman S., Br. '08 Lawyer, 1511 Turk's Head Bldg., Res. 53 Grove St.
 Chace, Elmer S., Br. '01 Lawyer, City

- St.
- hace, Elmer S., Br. '01 Lawyer, City Hall, Res. 2 Rhode Island Ave. hapman, William W., Tu. '98 32 Syca-Chace
- Chapman, more St.
- Chase, Henry J., Tr. '73 Single Tax Agi-tator, Res. 87 Carr St.
- Clapp, Frederick O., Br. '95 Civil Engi-neer, City Engineer's Office, Res. 11 Bridgeham St.
- Clapp, Ralph R., Br. '90 Chemist, Pres. B. P. Clapp Amonia Co., Res. 89 Oriole Ave.
- Clapp, Roger T. 89 Oriole Ave. Roger T., Br. '19 Student, Res.



- Cole, Norman B., Hv. '09 Physician, R. I. Hospital
 Conover, Henry H., Ru. '00 Res. c/o Prof. R. G. D. Richardson
 Damon, Lindsay T., Hv. '94 Professor, Brown Univ.
 Dealey, James Q., Br. '90 College Pro-fessor, Brown Univ., Res. 872 Hope St.
 Dealey, William L., Br. '12 Student, Res. 872 Hope St.
 Dennis, Charles E., Jr., Br. '88 Principal, Hope St. High School, Res. 114 Taber Ave.
- Ave. Dickinson, Jay R., Nw. & Br. '95 De-partment Agent, General Fire Extin-guisher Co., Res. 420 Angell St. Dunham, Albert M., Br. '98 Business, With Narragansett Electric Lighting
- Co.

- With Narragansett Electric Lighting Co.
 Eddy, John L., Br. '16 52 Taber Ave.
 Elmore, Frank H., Wms. '91 Merchant, 23 S. Main St., Res. Box 666
 Everett, Samuel A., Br. '91 Merchant, 217 Canal St., Res. 203 President Ave.
 Everett, Walter G., Br. '85 Prof. of Philosophy, Brown Univ.
 Faunce, Perry E., Br. '19 Student, Res. 180 Hope St.
 Fuller, Ruius C., Jr., Br. '19 Student, Res. 79 Charles Field St.
 Godding, Clarence M., Br. '78 Physi-cian, 312 Benefit St.
 Granata, Tancredi G., Cy. '14 Physician, Res. 107 Arthur Ave.
 Greene, Alton, Br. '11 Traveling Sales-man, with Brown & Sharpe Mfg. Co.
 Greenhaigh, Herbert W., Br. '03 Assistant Professor, Brown Univ.
 Hastings, William T., Br. '03 Assistant Professor, Brown Univ.

- Ŝt.

- St. Hawkes, Charles E., Hv. '98 Physician & Surgeon, 355 Thayer St. Hicks, Ratcliffe George E., Br. '98 Law-yer, 55 Eddy St. Holt, William H., U. '76 Manufacturer Steam Engines, Charles & Cross Sts., Res. 152 Prospect St. Horton, Elmer S., Br. '10 Advertising, With Providence Journal, Res. 7 Wood-bury Ave.

- With Providence Journal, Res. 7 wood-bury Ave. Horton, Everett J., Br. '02 Merchant, Turk's Head Bldg., Res. 11 Belair Ave. Hubbard, Dana M., Br. '15 The Brown Union, Brown Univ. Humphrey, Karl, Br. '12 Broker, With Richardson & Clark, Res. 282 Wayland Ave.
- Ave. Huntington, Henry B., Hv. '97 Teacher, Associate Professor, Brown Univ., Res. 23 John St. Hurley, George, Br. '07 Lawyer, 1316 Turks Head Bldg., Res. 42 E. Manning
- St.
- Hurlin, William H., Br. '16 157 Williams St.
- Isham, Norman M., Br. '86 Architect, 1013 Grosvenor Bldg., Res. 151 Power St.
- Jacob, Francis W., Br. '18 Student, Res. 352 Lloyd Ave. Jacobs, Horace E., Br. '93 Teacher, 92
- Jacobs, Horace President Ave.
- Jacobs, Walter B., Br. '82 University Professor, Brown Univ., Res. 310 Olney Ŝt.

- Johnson, Albert W., Br. '19 Student, Res. 119 Sycamore St. Jones, Frederick A., Br. '96 Lawyer, 49 Westminster St., Res. 129 Shaw Ave.,

- Res. 119 Sycamore St. Jones, Frederick A., Br. '96 Lawyer, 49 Westminster St., Res. 129 Shaw Ave., Edgewood Koopman, Harry L., Cy. '80 Librarian, Brown Univ. Lord, Augustus M., Hv. '83 Clergyman, 34 Cushing St. McIntyre, Joseph B., Br. '94 Business, Res. 166 President Ave. Manchester, Clarence H., Br. '86 Vice-Principal, Technical High School Meader, Charles A., Br. '91 Clergyman, 445 Wellington Ave. Miller, Herbert C., Br. '97 Secretary & General Manager, Everett & Barron Co., 217 Canal St., Res. 205 President Ave. Mills, Charles E., Cg. '97 Salesman, 109 Washington St. Morse, Carleton D., Br. '13 Advertising, Res. 154 Reynolds Ave. Mumford, Charles C., Br. '81 Lawyer, Gard-ner, Pirce & Thornley, 1511 Turks Head Bldg., Res. 24 Everett Ave. Mumford, Charles C., Br. '81 Lawyer, Industrial Trust Co. Bldg., Res. 50 Humboldt Ave. Murdock, Lester B., Hv. '96 Shoe Man-ufacturer, 312 Grosvenor Bldg., Res. 147 Lloyd Ave. Murdock, Samuel J., Br. '96 Lawyer, Murdock, Samuel J., Br. '96 Lawyer, Murdock, Samuel J., Br. '97 Manufacturer 9 Jewelry, 10 Abbott Park Pl., Res. 11 Everett Ave. Peck, William B., Br. '97 Manufacturer of Jewelry, 10 Abbott Park Pl., Res. 11 Everett Ave. Perkins, Fred B., Br. '19 Student, Res. 55 S. Angell St. Perry, Oscar E., Hv. '83 Electrical Busi-ness, 25 South St., Res. 17 Salisbury St. Phillips, William L., Br. '81 Gen'l Pur-chasing Agent, 275 W. Exchange St.

- St. Phillips, William L., Br. '81 Gen'l Pur-chasing Agent, 275 W. Exchange St., Res. 345 Potter Ave. Pierce, Grant, Bd. '03 Business, Ameri-can Radiator Co., Res. 136 Irving Ave. Plummer, Cornelius C., Br. '71 Lawyer, 108 John St. Preston, Howard W., Br. '83 Bookseller & Stationer, Preston & Rounds Co., 98 Westminster St., Res. 7 Cushing St St.
- Preston, Raymond A., Br. '14 Ass't in Brown Univ.
- Remington, Charles C., Br. '99 Lawyer, 902 Union Trust Bldg., Res. 12 Uni-versity Ave.
- Reynolds, William W., Br. '07 Engineer & Supt. of Construction, Res. 95 Car-vington Ave.
- Richardson, Royal P., A. '05 Teacher, Hope St. High School
- Riley, Zelotus E., Tu. '08 Salesman, 79 Westminster St. Rogers, Everett I., U. '07 Manufactur-
- ing Jeweler, 7 Beverley St., Res. 361 Lloyd St.
- Rogers, Frederick T., U. '80 Physician, 117 Broad St., Res. 25 Parkis Ave.
- Roundy, Charles P., Br. '00 Salesman, Hope Webbing Co.

I

Scott, Walter O., Tec. '94 Chemist, 398 Blackstone St. Seabury, George T., Tec. '02 Division Engineer, Res. 84 Taber Ave. Smith, Kendall K., Hv. '04 Ass't Pro-fessor, Brown Univ., Res. 294 Governor Co.

- St. Stockwell.
- ockwell, Edward A., Br. '99 Lawyer, 328 Butler Exchange, Res. 61 E. Manning St.

- ing St. Storer, John, Jr., Br. '17 Student, Res. 14 George St. Thornley, William H., Br. '97 Lawyer, Gardner, Pirce & Thornley, Turk's Head Bldg., Res. 38 Cushing St. Tillinghast, Frederick W., Br. '02 Law-yer, Greene, Hinckley & Allen, 1311 Turk's Head Bldg., Res. 54 Brenton Ave. ٩ve.
- Ave. Tillinghast, John A., Br. '95 Lawyer, Murdock & Tillinghast, 1039 Grosvenor Bldg., Res. 86 Burnett St. Towne, Walter J., Br. '81 Teacher, Hope Street High School Tucker, Richard D., Br. '06 Teacher, Rhode Island Normal School, Res. 17 Dexterdale Rd. Von Klenze, Camillo, Hv. '86 Professor, Brown Univ.

Von Klenze, Camilio, Hv. '80 Professor, Brown Univ. Ward, Albert P., Br. '96 Public Account-ant, 536 Grosvenor Bldg. Whitmarsh, Henry A., Br. '76 Physician, 102 Prospect St. Whitten, Philip F., A. '15 Teacher, Moses Brown School Wood, Daniel H., Br. '18 Student, 445 Filmwood Ave

Wood, Daniel H., Br. '18 Student, 445 Elmwood Ave.
Woodworth, Leverett S., Br. '71 Clergy-man, 5 Rhode Island Ave.
Yatman, Ellis L., Br. '11 Lawyer, Mum-ford Huddy & Emerson, 49 Westminster St., Res. 253 Knight St.

Riverside

Pyke, James T., Br. '80 Retired

Rumford

Maxham, Herbert O., Tu. '89 Farmer

Saylesville

Wood, Kenneth F. Tec. '94 Manager, Sayles Finishing Plants Young, Leon J., Tu. '09 Superintendent, Sayles Bleacheries.

Southampton

Nugent, John H., Cn. '11 Physician

SOUTH CAROLINA

Beaufort

Waterhouse, George, Br. '03 Cotton Merchant

Charleston

Carter, Louis H., Tu. '12 Superintendent, American Agricultural Chemical Co.

Prouty, Leonard A., Br. '06 Teacher, Porter Military Academy Vedder, Charles S., U. '51 Clergyman, Hugenot Church, Res. 1116 Church St.

South Scituate

Chandler, Emerson L., Br. '09 Aas't En-gineer, Providence Water Supply Board Seabury, George T., Tec. '02 Division Eng., Water Supply Board of Provi-

Eng., dence

Warren

Watjen, Herman 71 Miller St. Herman W., Br. '90 Clergyman,

Warwick

West, Calvin E., Br. '88 Teacher

West Barrington

Ward, Albert P., Bd. '96 Public Accountant

- Westerly Burke, Edward M., U. '93 Lawyer, 14 Broad St., Res. 65 Cross St. Burke, James W., U. '93 Real Estate, 37 Granite St. Crandall, Milton A., U. '94 Contractor & Builder, 27 Elm St. Critcherson, William D., Jr., Br. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 90 High St. Dewey, Frank W., Lf. & A. '90 Editor & Publisher, The Westerly Times, Res. 16 Chestnut St. Hemphill, James C., U. '83 Mechanical Draughtsman, C. B. Cottrell & Sons Co.
- Co.
- Hemphill, Russell, My. '16 & U. '17 Student, 7 Cortland St. Sherman, Charles E., Tec. '00 Presi-dent, 139 Main St., Res. 19 Granite St.

Wickford

Hussey, Elmer H., Cy. '13 Principal, N. Kingston High School Mitchell, Marion E., Br. '09 Res. c/o Rev. F. W. Mitchell

Woonsocket

- Crooks, Clarence A., Tu. '88 Farmer & Lumber Dealer, R. F. D. 1 Denfield, Charles A., Br. '89 Clergyman, 34 Hamlet Ave. Kingsbury, Edward N., A. '78 Physi-cian, 187 Blackstone St.

Wyoming

Rawlings, Roy W., D. P. '08 Farmer & Manufacturer, Ninigret Milling Co.

Columbia

oore. Frederick, N. Y. '07 Certified Public Accountant, Union Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Y. M. C. A. Bldg. Moore,

Georgetown

oyt, John, Le. '97 Superintendent, Al-cohol Plant Du Pont Powder Co. Boyt.

Greenville

Saxon, Olin G., Hv. '14 Student Wilkins, Archibald C., Ro. '74 Clergyman

SOUTH DAKOTA

Aberdeen

Wallace, Russell S., Ind. '16 Director of Athletics, High School

Academy

Camfield, Lewis E., W. R. '84 Clergyman & Teacher

Brookings

Brackett, Byron B., Sy. '90 Professor, South Dakota State College, Res. 628-11th Ave.

Dallas

Sears, Nathan H., Neb. '09 Lumberman

Deadwood

Strachan, Alexander, Ro. '80 Teacher, Res. 9 Van Buren St.

Elk Point

Crowder, Roy E., Nw. '18 Student

Hot Springs

Stanley, Ward A., Minn. & Wis. '10 Ranching, K. S. K. Livestock Co.

Lead

Alaniva, John W., Wis. '18 Student, Res. 501 Park Ave. Lussier, Victor A., Neb. '09 Cashier, Miners' & Merch. Bk.

Lead City

Gantz, Gardner, Lf. '17 Student

Milbank

Bleser, Karl E., Minn. '17 Student Mittelsteadt, Harold W., Minn. '18 Student

Kern, Robert A., Pa. '09 Royal Marble Co., Res. 421 Walnut St.

Memphis

- Minor, Stanley N., Wis. '13 Cotton Oil Broker, 618 Excitange Bldg. Wilson, Clyde H., Mi. '10 Departmental Hison, Memphis High School, Res. W. Tenn. State Normal School

Nashville

Craymer, Loring G., Nw. '10 Salesman McGugin, Dan E., Mch. '04 Lawyer, First Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. Craighead Ave.

Smoot, Marshall A., Nw. '05 Physician, 413 Hitchcock Bldg.

Sewance

Allen, Thaddeus E., Ch. '15 Teacher Thomas, James B., Ru. '92 Clergyman & Professor

Platte

Jones, Fenton C., Ham. '92 Clergyman

Redfield

Everington, James W., Minn. '01 United State Army

Reva

Moulton, Hugh K., Ham. '99 Rancher

Sioux Falls Donahoe, Stephen A., Minn. '10 Physician.

Rosenberry, Charles E., Cg. '82 Banker Rosenberry, George W., Sy. '96 Clergy-man, Res. 609 N. Prairie Ave.

Vermilion

Elliott, Robert D., Neb. '99 Professor, Univ. of South Dakota Wellington, Raynor G., Hv. '02 Teacher Ass't Professor, Univ. of South Dakota, 225 N. University St.

Wagner

Harney, Le Roy J., Neb. '17 Student Loepp, Arthur C., Neb. '19 Student

Wanbay

Maynard, John H., Minn. '06 Merchant

Watertown

Reynolds, Raymond J., Ro. '04 Steam Engineer, c/o Stokes Milling Co. Tydeman, William R., I. S. '13 Instruc-tor, High School

Wessington

Luther, Charles L., Ham. '83 Clergyman

Wessington Springs

Huntley, Sanford F., Cn. '71 Clergyman

TENNESSEE

Chattanooga

Annis, Burleigh S., Cy. '85 Manufac-turer, Chattanooga Roofing & Foundry Co. Clift, Rhoton P., Le. '07 Salesman, James Bidg., Res. 240 McCallie Ave. Strauss, Robert W., Le. '04 Actor, Res. 229 S. Prospect St.

Dyersburg

Erwin, James H., O. S. '13 Principal, High School

Huntington

Moomaw, Frank R., Mi. '07 County Survevor

Johnson City

Tyler, Bruce P., Lf. '97 Engineer, 215 W. Unaka Ave.

Knoxville

Disosway, Mark D., Ill. '08 Foreman, c/o Fulton Co., Res. 227-3d St.

Digitized by Google

TRXAS

Austin

Cardenas, Miguel R., Wis. '17 Student, Univ. of Texas, Res. 307 W. 10th St. Griscom, Elwood, Jr., Nw. '13 Instruc-tor, Univ. of Texas, Box 103, Univ. Sta., Res. 705 W. 24th St. Houston, Percy H., Wms. '03 Professor, Univ. of Texas, Res. 2601 University

- Ave.

Rightor, Fred E., Ill. '03 Civil Engineer & Contractor, 607 Scarborough Bldg. Riker, Thad W., A. '03 Professor, Univ. Riker, Tha

Bayside

Hummel, George H., Neb. '09 General Manager, J. W. Collins Lumber Co. Manager, J.

Beaumont

Lord, George R., Mar. '08 Chemist, Mag-nolia Oil Co., Res. 775-3d St.

Bigwells

Bailey, John G., My. '59 Home Missionary

Bryan

Bethel, Mat S., O. S. '12 Civil Engineer, Res. Box 184

Chillicothe

- Lamson, Charles S., I. S. '16 Exp. Sta. **College** Station
- Humbert, Eugene P., I. S. '06 Agrono-mist, Agricultural Exp. Sta.

- Dallas

- lount, Harold B., Cn. '05 Marshal, Assessor & Collector, Res. 4712 Ab-Blount,
- Assessor & Collector, Res. 742 and bot Ave. Butler, Henry C., Mar. '84 Picture Shows, Res. 312 E. Jefferson St. Dorsey, James A., Mch. '19 Student, Res. 923 E. 9th St. Scott, Alvin E., Minn. '15 Cotton Broker, 301 Cotton Exchange, Res. 1820 Moser Ava
- Ave.
- Cruggs, Stuart E., Le. '16 Student, Res. 1723 Corsicana St. Splawn, Lawrence L., Mch. '17 Business, 2209 Commerce St., Res. 1413 N. Peak St.
- Wayte, William F., Ro. '69 Missionary, Res. 221 E. 9th St.

El Paso

- Chenoweth, Albert W., Le. '16 Student, Res. 515 N. Stanton St. Henning, Charles S., Mch. '79 Civil En-gineer, Res. Golden Hill Kuhn, Wendell R., Le. '16 Res. 807
- Arizona St. McWilliams, Walter L., N. Y. '07 Chief Clerk, Virginia & Mills Sts., Res. 910
- Clerk, Vii Ange St.

Ange St. Nafe, Clyde V., Mch. '89 Broker, 104 SanAntonio St., Res. 502 West Blvd. Sauer, Ernest W., Cn. '16 Merchandise Broker, 116 Durango St., Res. 1401 Hawthorne St.

Fort Worth

- Allen, James B., Bd. '12 Business, Res. 2820 Tarvis Ave. Gage, William P., Mar. '98 Vice-President & Gen'l Mgr., Lone Star Gas Co., Res. 2532-6th Ave., Ryan Pl.

- Kibble, Kenton V., D. P. '96 Physician & Professor, Texas Christian Univ., Res. 715 W. Lenda St. Reed, Clark L., I. S. '12 Live Stock Expert, Swift & Co., Res. 400 Wheeler
- St
- Tolman, J. S., Ch. '15 Business

Highland Park

Blount, Harold B., Cn. '05 Marshall, As-sessor & Collector

Houston

- Coleman, Alfred F., Wis. '09 Engineer & Architect, Rice Hotel Edwards, Paul C., St. '06 Editor, Houston
- Edwards, a see Press Meek, Richard C., Mch. '14 Soliciting Freight Agent, 516 Main St., Res. Ben-der Hotel Alexander G., Cn. '73 General
- Agent Agent Maurice J., Ch. '08 Architect, City of Houston, City Hall, Res. 22 Kingstone Apts. Suman, John R., Cal. '12 Engineer, 718 Southern Pacific Bildg., Res. 1010 Court-
- land St.
- Weeks, Charles R., Mch. '09 Construc-tion, Adams & Cummins

Kingsville

Drake, Frederick T., Mar. '98 Physician

Laredo

- Gray, Mason W., Jr., Mch. '08 Army Offi-cer, 9th U. S. Infantry Woods, Henry B., Cy. '89 Clergyman

Marshall

Turner, Nathaniel P., N. Y. '99 Civil Engineer, Engineer of Highways, Res. 103 E. Border St.

Mineral Wells

yfe, Andrew D., St. '13 Geologist, Empire Gas & Fuel Co., Box 399 Fyfe,

Navasota

Renick, Robert L., D. P. '06 Banker, Farmers' State Guaranty Bk.

Paris

Daniel, James M., Jr., Le. '02 Mine Owner

Port Arthur

Gallagher, John S., Tec. '15 Engineer, The Texas Co.

Port Austin

Drake, Rollin L., Mch. '01 Superintendent, Box 704, Res. 2002 Procter St.

San Antonio

- Fowler, William H., Wis. '16 Student & Engineer
- Frantz, Orville G., Hv. '03 Real Estate, 710 Gibbs Bldg., Res. 111 E. Park Ave.
- Morey, Lewis H., Ham. & Ro. '72 Clergyman
- Ciergyman Rightor, Fred E., Ill. '03 Civil Engi-neer & Contractor Russ, Witton B., Pa. '98 Physician, Hicks Bldg., Res. 1516 Main Ave.

San Benito

Caldwell, Frank, D. P. '92 Colonization in Rio Grande Delta

Saspamco

Bradley, Frank F., St. '02 Farmer, Ginner & Cattleman, Bradwin Farm

Sherman

Peck; Charleton T., D. P. '00 Lawyer, c/o W. M. Peck

UTAH

Bingham Canyon

Foss, Marion H., Tec. '09 & St. '10 Utah Apex Mining Co.

Marysville

Cohen, Gustav E., Pa. St. '07 Engineer, With Mineral Products Corp.

Murray

Searles, Jasper E., Minn. '99 Mechanical Engineer, A. S. & R. Co.

Ogden

Henderson, Hiram H., Sy. '85 Lawyer, Res. 2364 Jefferson Ave.

Provo

- Black, Ellis R., Neb. '08 Salesman, 40 E. 1st North St., Res. 170 N. 1st East St.
- Last St. Jordan, Knight S., St. '10 General Man-ager, Knight-Christensen Metallurgical Co., Res. 162 S. Academy Ave. King, Philip, A. '09 Congregational Min-ister, 290 N. Academy Ave.

Salt Lake City

- Sait Lake City Anderson, Hugo B., Ch. '14 Lawyer, Kearns Bidg., Res. 1868-10th St., E. Batchelder, Daniel T., I. S. '13 Agricul-turist, American Smelting & Refining Co., Res. Box 1632 Brown, Walter I., My. '76 Vice-Pres., The W. I. Brown Real Estate Mort-gage Co., 1466 S. 13th St., E. Bailey, Ledyard M., W. R. '84 General Manager, c/o Portland Cement Co., Res. 127 E. 12th St. Batterson, Sheldon M., St. '10 Lumber Dealer, Morrison, Murill & Co., Res. 355 Wilson Ave.

- Dealer, Morrison 355 Wilson Ave.

VERMONT

Bennington

Carr, Anthony, My. '69 Civil Engineer, Soldiers Home

Bethel

Chase, George B., Tu. '04 Teller, Nat'l White River Bk.

Brattleboro

Dunham, George L., Cy. '82 Wholesale Boot & Shoe Merchant Dunham, Lyndon L., Cy. '91 Merchant Gilbert, Harold D., Bd. '13 Salesman, E. Crosby Co.

- Blossom, David H., My. '96 Res. 420 E. 6th St., S. Colladay, Samuel R., Pa. '91 Clergyman, Res. 231 E. 1st South St. Gibbons, Alexander J., Neb. & Mch. '03 Contractor, Kearns Bldg., Res. 3 Gib-hone Arter, Kearns Bldg., Res. 3 Gib-
- Contractor, Acatas Lug, and Contractor, bons Apts. Goshen, Elmer I., Nw. '94 Clergyman Lyon, Dorsey A., St. '98 Metallurgist, Univ. of Utah Marshall, George M., Cn. '87 College Professor, Univ. of Utah, Res. 123 let Awa
- Ist Ave. Martineau, Lyman R., Jr., Hv. '09 Law-yer, 317-320 Judge Bldg., Res. 970 E. 6th S. St.
- Moser, Walter A., Neb. '07 Salesman, Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., Res. 8 Avondale Apts.
- Plummer, Charles G., Nw. '84 Physician & Surgeon, 465 E. South Temple St.

- a Surgeon, 405 E. South Temple St. Randall, Henry D., A. '02 Electrical En-gineer, Res. 525 7th Ave. Reed, Charels E., Neb. '04 Contractor, 981 Lincoln St. Ricker, Elmer A., Cy. '87 Manager, 314 Newhouse Bidg., Res. 1274 E. South Temple St. Sears. Stapley C. Tec. '00 Consulsing
- Sears, Stanley C., Tec. '00 Consulting Mining Engineer, 705 Walker Bk. Bldg., Res. 2 Haxton Pl. Severance, Carlton S., Wms. & My. '89 Assessor of Estates & Guardianships, Scott Bldg., Res. 1876 Lake St.
- Scott Bidg., Res. 10/0 Lake St. Seyms, Robert W., Tec. '05 District Sales Mgr., 504 Newhouse Bldg., Res. 3 Kensington Apts. Siegel, Joseph H., Le. '96 Clothing Busi-ness, 228 Main t Smith, Robert B., Tu. '95 Mechanical Facinet
- Engineer Wray, Charles Le C., Neb. '01 Teacher, High School, Res. Chester Hotel

Gotwals, John C., Pa. St. '06 Officer U. S. Army Waco

Bolton, Edward R. Wms. '99 Lumber, Real Estate, M. Cameron & Co., Res. 1223 Austin Ave. Gallagher, John S., Tec. '15 Engineer, Res. 2024 Austin Ave.

Texas City

Wichita Falls Pishel, Max A., I. S. '06 Geologist, Pro-ducers Oil Co., Res. 2210-10th St.

Digitized by Google

Bakersfield

Houghton, Ola R., My. '00 Clergyman

Barre

Sargent, Albert A., My. '94 Lawyer, Blanchard Blk., Res. 29 French St.

Barton

Hazen, Burton J., My. '88 Farmer

.

Bellows Falls

Jefts, Clyde A., My. '17 Shoe Business, Res. 29 School St.

Marsh, Carl A., Tu. '17 Student, Res., 172 Western Ave. Mason, Daniel H., Br. '73 Brattleboro

- Retreat Smith, Will B., Cg. '93 Printer, E. Hildreth Co., Harmony PL, Res. 24

Bristol

Hedges, Ralph W., My. '12 Principal, High School Lane, Roger K., My. '12 Photographer & Tutor, 205 Summer St. Willey, Clarence H., My. '92 Supt. of Schools

Burlington

Baker, Edward O., Bd. '13 Teacher, Univ. of Vermont

of Vermont Church, Charles N., A. '16 Student, Ver-mont Univ. Medical School Perguson, Willard W., Br. '16 Student, 77 N. Union St. Groat, George G., Sy. '95 Professor, Univ. of Vermont Lord, Maurice E., Cy. '12 Physician, Mary Fletcher Hospital Taylor, James P., Cg. '95 Commercial Executive, Stannard Memorial Bidg.

Castleton

Higley, Alfred E., My. '68 Farmer, "The Old Homestead"

Chester

Ballou, Henry L., A. '92 Clergyman Davis, Karl W., My. '17 Student Havens, Laurence De L., My. '18 Student

Cornwall

Peet, Edward H., My. '06 Farmer

Cuttingsville

Hurlburt, Donald P., My. '99 Clergyman, R. F. D. 2

East Barnet

Gammell, Harold B., My. '17 Student

East Montpelier

Coburn, Lewis D., Tu. '88 Farmer Fair Haven

Clift, Edwin B., My. '90 Physician, 4 Washington St.

Ferrisburgh

Collins, Leslie E., My. '06 Mail Carrier Greensboro Bend

Howard, Henry E., My. '82 Clergyman Hardwick

Pierce, Charles T., Tu. '03 Town Clerk & Treasurer

Johnson

Fullington, Walbridge B., My. '18 Student Jose, Ernest P., Hv. '93 Manufacturer

Ludlow

Ballou, William J., A. & Br. '97 Clergyman

Manchester

Hard, Walter R., Wms. '04 Merchant, Hard's Drug Store

Mariboro

Shaw, Henry H., My. '65 Clergyman

Middlebury

- Middlebury Boyce, Eugene F., My. '17 Student Boyce, Thomas E., My. '76 Teacher & Surveyor Cady, Frank W., My. & N. Y. '99 Registrar & Assistant Professor, Mid-dlebury College, Res. 5 Storra Ave. Cowles, Elmer E. F., My. '84 Farmer, R. F. D. 1 Dewhirst, Theodore H., Tu. '16 & My. '17 Student, Middlebury College Donoway, James B., My. '93 Lawyer Duncan, William C., My. '12 With New England Telephone Co. Eddy, Arthur W., My. '04 Supt of Schools Harriman, Archie S., Bd. '97 Teacher, 6 High St. King, Arthur B., My. '12 Ass't to Presi-dent, Middlebury College, Res. Hepburn Hall

- Hall

- Hall Peet, Lyman W., My. '61 Farmer, R. F. D. Seeley, Henry M., My. 'Hon. Professor Emeritus of Middlebury College Stone, Henry H., My. '18 Jeweler Voter, Perley C., Bd. '09 Professor, Middlebury College, Res. 29 Seminary St St
- Wetherell, Archibald D., My. '05 Ass't Professor, Middlebury College

Montpelier

Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Lawyer, 163 Elm St.

Sparrow, Bradford P., My. '74 Lumber-man (retired)

Newport

Cleary, Walter H., My. '11 Law Student, Young & Young

North Craftsbury Flagg, Rufus C., My. '69 Clergyman Rowley, Charles H., My. '68 Clergyman

Northfield

Arthur W., My. '09 Instructor, Peach, Norwich Univ.

Orleans

Smithers, Wilbur S., Sy. '80 Clergyman

Peacham

Williams, John K., My. '60 Clergyman

Poultney

- Barrell, Edward P., Cy. '88 Professor, Troy Conference Academy Billings, Charles, My. '86 Teacher, Troy Conference Academy Leonard, Charles L., My. '95 Principal, Troy Conference Academy

Proctor

- Proctor Partridge, Frank C., My. '81 & A. '82 Pres. Vermont Marble Co. Powers, Harry P., My. '82 Marble Pro-ducer, With Vermont Marble Co. Proctor, Redfield, Jr., Tec. '02 Director, Vermont Marble Co. Smith, Harold L., A. '09 Ass't Purchas-ing Agent, Vermont Marble Co. Washburn, George E., A. '14 c/o The Vermont Marble Co., Res. Box 823

Proctersville

Austin, Walter S., Ro. '99 Teacher

Randolph

Metzger, Fraser, U. '02 Clergyman Osteyce, Andrew G., My. '19 Student

Royalton

Waterman, George A., My. '09 Farmer

Rutland

Botsford, William H., My. '98 Lawyer, 10% Merchants Row, Res. 47 Kings-ley Ave.

10% Merchants avv., ley Ave. Coolidge, Guy O., My. '18 Student, 93 Maple St. Eddy, Clarence F., My. '10 c/o Howe Scale Co., Res. 23 Kendall Ave. Face, Edwin D., Sy. '96 Clergyman, Res. 111 Maple St. Hulett, William D., U. '73 Merchant Kitchin, Bernard L., Sy. '14 Traveling Salesman, American Agricultural Chem-ical Co.

Salesman, American Ag. Kuna. 18 ical Co. Landon, Charles P. G., Wins. '18 Stu-dent, Res. Corner Burnham Ave. and Nichola St. Pelton, Paul C., My. '18 Student, Res. 125 Pearl St. Stafford, Bert L., My. '01 Lawyer, 25¹/₂ Merchants Row, Res. 98 N. Main St.

St. Albans

Brown, Kenneth G., Sy. '16 Student

St. Johnsbury

Howes, Ralph E., Wms. '11 28 Main St. Martin, George A., Cy. '99 Clergyman Wood, Harlan N., A. '92 Teacher, 5

Spring St. Salisbury

Nelson, Frank B., My. '93 Farmer

Shoreham

Eddy, Eugene L., My. '08 Supt. of Schools Howard, Charles W., My. '72 Physician

South Londonderry

Clayton, Osro R., Tu. '98 Lawyer & Editor

South Royalton

Hewitt, Ernest J., Tu. '97 Merchant, J. H. Hewitt Co.

. .

Alexandria

Dare, Charles E., Lf. '92 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 62 Duke St.

Bluemont

Kibbey, Richards C., Hv. '04 Farmer, Afoha Lodge

Charlottesville

Boone, Henry B., Wms. '93 Lawyer, University Sta. Lee, Robert E., Mch. '02 Planter, R. F. D. 2 Pratt, Lyde S., Bd. '12 Ass't Professor, Univ. of Virginia

.

South Shaftsbury

Montgomery, Charles L., My. '17 Student

Springfield

Fullam, Eben J., My. '95 Treasurer, The Fellows Gear Shaper Co., Res. 15 Orchard St. Stetson, John E., My. '00 Treas., Bryant Chucking Grinder Co., Res. 9 Fairview St.

Starksboro

Wade, Henry, My. '79 Physician

Swanton

Jocelyn, Roy W., My. '04 Lawyer, 11 2d St.

Tunbridge

Smith, Robert B., Tu. '95 Mechanical Engineer

Vergennes

Benton. Cecil R., My. '94 Mechanical

Engineer

Engineer Lovett, John W., My. '66 Farmer, R. F. D. 2 Smith, Russell E., My. '14 Farmer Stone, George W., My. '99 Teacher Willmarth, Amos B., My. '00 Farm, R. F. D.

Waitsfield

Remele, William A., My. '76 Clergyman

Wallingford

Bell, Leon E., Nw. '84 Dist. Supt. of Schools

Waterbury

Ricker, Rowland V., My. '17 Student Severance, Wilbert N., My. '85 Jeweler Towne, Emery H., My. '17 Student

Wells River

Bailey, George N., My. '08 Electrical Contractor

West Brattleboro

Thayer, Hugh O., My. '12

VIRGINIA

West Rutland

Holt, Ross C., My. '09 Private Tutor Noble, Learned R., My. '03 Lawyer

Dante

Tyler, William D., Lf. '88 Ass't to President, The Clinchfield Coal Corp. Tyler, Edgar D., Pa. '19 Student

Dumbarton

Schaible, Cornelius E., Cg. '99 Clergy-man & Professor

Farmville

Mix, Eldridge, W. R. & Wms. '54 Clergyman

Fort Monroe Rowe, John T., Le. '07 U. S. Army Officer

Fredericksburg

Brickert, Jacob E., D. P. '15 Automobiles

Hampton

Crouse,

- Crouse,
- rouse, Floyd L. I. S. '16 Teacher & Manager, Hampton Institute rouse, Ralph W., I. S. '06 Professor, Hampton Institute

Hot Springs

Hinsdale, Guy, A. '78 Physician

Kenbridge

Downes, Alfred K., Tec. '96 Engineer

Lynchburg

Gray, Raymond, Sy. '06 Post Office Inspector

Leavenworth, Clarence E., Ham. '09 Pro-fessor, Randolph-Macon Woman's College

Norfolk

- Bacon, Francis M., Mch. '99 Head Master,
- Norfolk Academy Bruce, Louis F., Cn. '03 Cotton, c/o Vaughan & Barnes, Res. 914 W. Gray-
- den Ave. Chase, Arthur W., Cn. '98 Marine Drafts-man, Norfolk Navy Yards, Res. Edgewater

- water Cornish, Harold J., Cg. '11 Travelling Salesman, Res. 429 W. 34th St. Gallie, Thomas M., Hv. '15 Manager, Riegel Sack Co. Hutchison, Stuart N., Lf. '00 Clergyman, First Presbyterian Church, Res. 58 Westover Ave. Lewis, Judd W., Pa. St. '13 Teacher, General Delivery McPherrin, Robert A., Nw. '82 Ice Man-ufacturer, Berkley Ice Works Taylor, Wickham C., Cn. '06 Architect, 401 Citizens' Bk. Bldg., Res. 910 Claremont St.

Portsmouth Jenkins, Edwin M., Ill. '09 Draftsman, c/o S. A. L. Ry. Shops, Res. 333 Douglas Ave.

Richmond

- Baker, Henry T., Sy. '04 Secretary, Boys' Work, Y. M. C. A., American Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 312 Chamberlayne Ave
- layne Ave.
 Downes, Alfred K., Tec. '96 Engineer, C. & O. Ry.
 Goodsell, Wesson M., U. '15 Salesman, 709 Broad St. Res. 1721 Grove Ave.
 King, George M. P., Cy. '57 Professor, Virginia Union Univ.
 Rigler, George W., Br. '80 College Presi-dent, Hartshorn Memorial College Schaible, Cornelius E., Cg. '99 Clergy-man & Professor, Union Univ.
 Williams, George F., Ro. '60 City Mis-sionary, 114 29th St.
 Williams, Irvine A., Sy. '14 Forestry Student, Res. 115 E. Franklyn St.
 Woolfolk, Robert A., W. R. '04 Teacher, 203 Lombardy St.

Roanoke

Moore, William R., Jr., Sw. '17 Student, Res. 925 Roanoke Ave. Vail, Willis W., Sw. '89 Valuation Dept.

Salem

Hildreth, Henry T., Hv. '85 Professor, Roanoke College

Staunton

Wilson, Lawrence W., N. Y. '09 Farmer & Contractor, Wilson Contracting Co., Res. "Hillside," R. F. D. 1

Vienna

Dudley, John E., Jr., Br. '11 Scientific Assistant, Bureau of Entomology, U. S. Dept. of Agriculture

WASHINGTON

Aberdeen

Bertrand, Philip A., Wis. '95 Engineer, Gray's Harbor R. & L. Co., Res. 702 North D St.

Arlington

Field, Newton, Wa. '13 Civil Engineer, Ebey Logging Co. Wick, Sanford A., Wa. '19 Student Wilson, Chester W. J., Wa. '19 Student

Astoria

Terry, Clayton A., Wa. '15 460 Duane St., Res. 267-15th St.

Auburn

Perry, Howard J., Wa. '16 Student, Box 742

Walske, Max C., Wa. '18 Student

Bellevue

Howard, Albert L., Wa. '15 Student

Bellingham

- Adams, John M., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 504 ½ W. Holly St. Allen, Charles W., My. '03 Wood & Coal, 409 Kentucky St.

Mansfield, Austin G., Wa. '11 Civil En-gincer, Res. 2415 Eldridge Ave. Tidball, Benjamin W., Wa. '19 Student, Res. 2519 Yen St.

Benton City

Harrison, Frank, Wa. '15 Assistant

Bryant

Nederlee, Anton L., Wa. '19 Student

Burton

Parkes, Walter G., Ro. '00 Teacher

Chehalis

Albers, Otto J., Wa. '09 Attorney, 1 & 2 Bush Bldg., Res. 1500 1st St. Allen, Herman, Wa. '09 Attorney, 1 & 2 Bush Bldg., Res. 850 Adams Ave. Murray, John E., Minn. '13 & Wa. '14

- Lawyer
- Summersett, Gearald P., Wa. '19 Student, Res. Riverside

Chelan

Campbell, Arthur C., Wa. '11 Hotel Manager

. • •

Colville

Dvorak, Charles E., Mch. '01 Chief Deputy Assessor, Stevens Co. Duvall

Fowler, George, A. '72 Farmer

Everett

Freer, Grant B., Wa. '14 Newspaper Man, Everett Daily Herald, Res. 2224 Rocke-

Everett Daily Attend, Mrs. '04 Lumber, feller Ave. Peabody, William H., Wms. '04 Lumber, Weyerhaenser Lumber Co., Res. 1301 Whetmore Ave. Rowley, Earle P., Wa. '14 2012 Colby

- Ave. Shaw, George A., Nw. '19 Student, Res. 1609 Rucker Ave. Stanton, Louis, Wa. '18 Student, Res.
- Stanton, Louis, Wa. '18 Student, Res.
 1610 Pacific St.
 Young, William D., Sy. '11 High School Teacher, 1212 Grand Ave.

Gifford

Putnam, Leigh B., Ill. '11 Fraternity Jeweler

Goldendale

Bonebrake, Allen C., Wa. '14 Pharmacist

Graham

Van Buren, Wilson H., U. '82 Wheeler Reese Lumber Co.

Harrington

Jackson, Parker L., Cal. '00 Jones, James M., Cal. '98 Farmer

Hoguiam

Hull, Warren, St. '99 Lumber, Hoquiam Lumber & Shingle Co., Res. 620 Eck-land Ave.

Index

Clark, Vivian V., St. '99 Mining

Kelso

Brush, Percy P., Minn. '07 Lawyer

Kennewick

O'Brien, Henry B., Minn. '05 Physician

Kettle Falls

Webb, Charles J., Ch. '03 Lawyer

Kirkland

Chapman, Myers G., Wa. '17 Student, Res. Cedarmere

La Canner

Willard, Alf C., Wa. '15 Surveyor, N. B. Ball

Lester

Hill, Matthew W., Wa. '16 Student

Moclips Bode, Irwin T., I. S. '15 U. S. Forest Service

Mt. Vernon

- Andrew R., Wa. '12 Lawyer, Hilen. Hilen, Andrew K., Wa. 12 Lawyer, Skagit Co. Hurd, Charles S., Wa. '14 Lawyer, Hay-ton Bldg., Res. 126 N. 6th St. Nelson, Beajamin F., Wa. '16 Student

North Yakima

- Roren Yakuma Gilbert, Curtiss R., Wa. '17 Student, R. F. D. 2, Box 26 Hunt, Raymond C., Wa. '16 Student, R. F. D. 3, Box 181 James, Horace P., My. '76 Fruit Grower, 205 No. 7th St. Paddock, Albert E., Sy. '08 Superintend-ent of Construction Work, Res. R. R. 3 Robinson, William D., Ro. '96 Clergy-man

Omak

- Mann, Carleton H., D. P. '08 Orchardist, . Proprietor Cloudcroft Orchards Mann, Ralph C., D. P. '10 Orchardist, Cloudcroft Orchards

Pomeroy

McClung, Hugh, Wa. '18 McClung, Ray, Wa. '15 Publisher, The East Washingtonian

Pullman

- Burford, Grover S., Wa. '13 Agriculturist
- ¹⁸⁷ Clark, Albert B., Ro. '05 Clergyman Goodyear, William, Wms. '87 Journalist, 602 California St. Smith, Henry M., Ind. '13 Manager, Students Book Co., Inc., State of Workington Book Co., Inc., State of
- Washington E. Br. '03 Professor, Washington State College, Res. Star Route St.

Puyallup

Perry, Stewart E., Wa. '11 Deputy County Assessor

Republic

Porter, Albert G., Minn. '13 Lawyer, Porter & Porter

Seattle

- Adams, Elmer E., Minn. '06 Engineer, 310 King St. Sta., Res. 212-35th Ave., Ň.
- N. Addy, William B., Mar. '86 Seattle Light-ing Co.; Res. 307-23d Ave., N. Askren, Thomas M., Wa. '08 Attorney, Lyon Bldg., Res. 4415 Woodland Pk. Ave.

- Ave. Austin, Clarence M., A. '85 Broker, Boston Blk. Bailey, Rupert H., Neb. '10 Contractor, Res. 1914 E. Marion St. Baisden, Leo B., Wa. '12 Teacher, Broad-way High School, Res. 6026-12th Ave., N. E. Ballard, Carl McN., St. '11 Insurance, 3002-4-5 Arcade Bldg. Barto, Joseph A., Wa. '11 Attorney, Deputy Pros. Att'y for King Co., Res. 128-18th Ave. Barto, Thomas C., Wa. '14 Rentals & Loans, Crown Bldg., Res. 128-18th Ave.

- Ave.
- Ave. Bayley, Frank S., Hv. '97 Lawyer, 900 Leary Bldg. Beach, Walter G., Mar. '88 Professor, Washington State Univ., Res. 4510-12th Ave., N. E. Birkett, Donald S., Wa. '08 Ass't Topog-rapher, Res. 5008-12th Ave., N. E.

Bruen, Norman J., Lf. '01 Broker, 814 Leary Bldg., Res. 1415 37th Ave. Bushnell, Sherman W., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 1229 3d St., N. Carpenter, Arthur De V., Cg. '93 Clergy-man & Editor, 1410-9th Ave., Res. 610 Malden Ave. Clark, De Witt A., A. '08 Life Insur-ance, 1105 American Bk. Bldg., Res. 4338 19th Ave., N. E. Clinton, Myron B., Wa. '16 Salesman, 1519-3d Ave., Res. 419 Seneca St. Cooper, Frank B., Cn. '83 P. S. School Supt., 343 Central Bldg., Res. 1607 40th Ave.

Cooper, Frank B., Cn. 38 F. S. School Supt., 343 Central Bldg., Res. 1607 40th Ave.
Corbitt, Marsh M., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 1009 N. 42d St.
Corbitt, Willis G., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 1009 N. 42d St.
Cummings, Orville E., Sy. '07 Salesman. 717 E. Denny Way
Damus, Robert, Wa. '11 Life Insurance, 321 Burke Bldg., Res. 1142-15th Ave., Davidson. John F., Wa. '17 Student,

N. Davidson, John F., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 403 W. Comstock St. Davis, Irland, Cn. '08 Lumber, 1004 White Bldg., Res. 1020 Seneca St. Edson, Elmer R., Wms. '93 Physician, Res. 824 Union St. Forster, George F., Tu. '98 Principal, Maynard Ave. & Snogualmie St., Res. 1708-45th Ave., S. W. Fuller, Almon H., Lf. '97 & Cn. '98 Professor, Univ. of Wash. Gilroy, Philip H., Neb. '10 Bookkeeper, 606-3d Ave., N., Res. 606'1/2 3d Ave., N. Glass, Courtney T., Minn. '04 Banker, Dexter Horton Nat'l Bk., Res. 3918 Whitman Ave.

Dexter Horton Nat'l BK., Res. 3910 Whitman Ave. Goodall, Kenneth C., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 4504.16th Ave., N. E. Groves, Owen G., Ham. '16 Student, Fort Lawton Hamilton, Fred B. E., Wa. '13 Lawyer, 631 Lyon Bldg., Res. 4225-6th Ave., N F.

Hammon, 631 Lyon Bldg., Acs. N. E. Harper, Paul C., St. '03 Insurance, Pres. Bldg. Owners & Mirs. Ass'n, Res. 660 C. Bidg, Owners & MITS. res ., W. Lee St. Harrison, Frank, Wa. '15 Assistant, Univ.

Harroun, George L., Nw. '03 Lawyer, 721 New York Bldg., Res. 4558 Uni-

- 121 New York Bldg., Kes. 4558 University Blvd.
 Heath, Frank A., Cg. '85 Clergyman, 4514 Eastern Ave.
 Herring, Edwin A., Br. '72 Insurance, Provident Life & Trust Co., 1109 American Bk. Bldg., Res. 4603 13th Ave., S. W.
 Wills East P. Wie & Ming '04 Calastic Content of the Statement of the State
- S. W. ills, Fred R., Wis. & Minn. '04 Sales Engineer, c/o Allis Chalmers Co., Res. 165 35th Ave., N. utson, Charles T., Wis. '99 Lawyer, 529-533 Pioneer Bldg., Res. 302 W. Hills,
- Hutson,

Howe St. Hutson, Roy J., Wis. '02 Coal Merchant, Pier 6 1/2, Res. 1515 E. Madison St.

- ackson, Alexander G., Sv. '01 Forest Examiner, Henry Bldg., Res. 6516 16th Ave., N. E. etter, Philip J., Br. '14 Field Manager, Cooking Utensils, With Pittsburg Alum-inum Co., 1801 L. C. Smith Bldg. Jackson,
- Jetter,
- Judson, Paul K., Ch. '08 Manufacturers' Agent, 107 Dorfel Drive
- Knapp, George E., My. '88 Broker. 402 Boston Blk., Res. 4535 4th Ave., N. E.

- ester, Claud F., My. '03 Instructor, Queen Anne High, Res. 1141 17th Ave., N. Lester,
- Lundin, Alfred H., Neb. '06 Prosecuting Att'y, 1116 Alaska Bldg., Res. 219-35th Ave.
- Atty, 1116 Alaska Bldg., Res. 219-33th Ave.
 Lussier, Charles N., Neb. '05 American Bk. Bldg., Res. 313-18th Ave.
 Macomber, Lumen H., Ch. '03 Secre-tary & Treasurer, Seattle Merchants As-so., Polson Bldg.
 McGrath, William H., Hv. '01 Electrical Engineer, 860 Stuart Bldg.
 McLaughlin, Earl J., Mch. '03 Real Es-tate, 1107 American Bk. Bldg., Res. 3515 Olympic View Drive
 McRae, James E., Wa. '16 University Book Store, Res. 4504-16th Ave., N. E. Masfield, Austin G., Wa. '12 Civil En-gineer, Chicago, Milwaukee & St. Paul Ry.
 Martin, Cedric A., Wa. '13 Student, Res. P. O. Box 614, Univ. Sta.
 Merrill, Richard D., Mch. '92 Lumber-man, 919 White Building, Res. 919 Howard Ave.

- Merrill, Richard D., Mcn. 92 Lunca-man, 919 White Building, Res. 919 Howard Ave. Miller, Alvin A., Neb. '98 Manager, 1400 Alaska Bldg., Res. 4522 6th Ave., N. E. Moore, Harold N., Wa. '16 Student, Res. 1815-18th Ave. Morrill, Guy L., Ill. '12 c/o York Con-struction & Supply Co., Res. 4538-19th Ave., N. E. Perine, Harry B., A. '86 Machinery Mer-chant, 1000 1st Ave., S., Res. 2015 Franklin Ave. Neimen, George P., Wa. '14 Newspaper Man, Res. 4504-15th Ave., N. E. Patten, Maurice W., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 1515-6th Ave., W. Reynolds, Charles L., Wa. '19 Student, Res. 4308 Eastern Ave. Riddle, William S., Wa. '18 Student & Playground Instructor, Res. 3144 Alki Ave.

- Ave.
 Riordan, Jeremiah D., Wa. '13 Ass't County Auditor, Kings County, Res. Fairbanks Hotel
 Schwartz, George L., Wa. '14 Teaching fellow, Univ. of Washington, Res. 4907
 11th Ave., N. E.
 Shaw, Mark G., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 1631 6th Ave.
 Singleton, Francis R., Nw. '96 Publicity. 1107 American Bk. Bldg., Res. 1773-14th Ave., S.
 Smith, Harry E., D. P. '06 & Cn. '12 Professor, Univ. of Washington, Res. 4504 16th Ave., N. E.
 Smith, Milton R., Jr., N. Y. '07 Purchasing Agent, New Washington Improvement Co., Res. 5910 Greenwood Ave. Ave.
- Smith, Somers H., Mch. '06 Mutual Life Bldg.
- Sprague, Hollister T., Wa. '16 Student, c/o Alaska S. S. Co., Pier 2, Res. 4504-16th Ave., N. E.
- juire, Clark A., Wa. '16 Student, Res. 4060-1st Ave., N. E. Squire,
- Starr, George E., Wa. '10 Agent, Amer-ican Bk. Bldg.
- Stoll, Walter W., Wa. '11 Insurance Agent, White Bldg., Res. 1729-37th Agent, Ave.
- Ward, Frank D., Wa. '17 Student, Res. 2309 Warren Ave.



- Weisel, Rudolph P., Minn. '11 Salesman, Standard Oil Co., Res. 5619 Latona
- Ave. Willard, Frederick E., Ch. '06 Wright, George E., Hv. '89 Lawyer, 402 Burke Bldg., Res. 1227-38th Ave., N.
- N. Young, Arrigo M., Mch. '06 Consulting Struction Engineer, Henry Bldg., Res. 6311-19th Ave., N. E. Younger, Jesse A., Wa. '15 Grad. Mgr., Univ. of Washington, Res. 5242 20th St., N. E.

Sifton

Price, John C., Wa. '13 General Mer-chandise

Spanaway

Reynolds, William P., Ro. & A. '84 Lawyer

Spokane

- Bailey, Rupert H., Neb. '10 Contractor, 741 Peyton Bldg. Beckwith, Albert H., McG. '07 Washing-ton Water Power Co., Res. 2616 College
- Ave. Ave. Harold R., My. '06 Accountant, With Standard Oil Co., Res. Univer-sity Club. Bird,
- Cowley, Arthur W., Wis. '03 Architect. 605 Rookery Bldg., Res. 2136 Grand Blvd.

- Blvd. Curtice, Arthur A., St. '19 Student, Res. 518 S. Howard St. Favre, Eugene B., St. '05 Banker, 425 Exchange Bk. Bldg. Fuller, George W., Tu. '01 Librarian, Public Library, Res. Wellington Apts., 6th Ave. & Stevens St. Harris, Richard B., Wms. & Hv. '99 Lawyer, 39 Ziegles Blk., Res. 720 Can-non St.

- Lawyer, 39 Ziegles Blk., Res. 720 Can-non St. Hawkins, Mark D., Minn. '06 Automoh es 1130 Sprague Ave., Res. Spokane Hotel Morey, Harry M., Lf. '04 Lawyer, 707 Realty Bldg., Res. 5123 Madison St. Murphey, Alonzo M., A. '87 Mortgage Loans, 425 Exchange Bk. Bldg., Res. 2418-2d Ave. Pottison Arthur F. Nw. '88 Farm Mort-

- 2418-2d Ave.
 Pattison, Arthur E., Nw. '88 Farm Mort-gages, Day & Hansen Security Co.
 Ritchie, John R., Minn. '16 Student, 119-7th Ave.
 Sargeant, Ernest E., Hv. '00 Lawyer, City Hall, Res. 1511 S. Latamah St.
 Shaw, John A., Cy. '88 Clergyman, Res.
 1504 Olympic Ave.
 Simonds, Herbert R., Wis. '08 Engineer, 620 Peyton Bldg., Res. 2007 8th Ave.
 Smead, Howard R. Neb. '07 858 S. Hil-liard St.
 Weeks, Rex, Nw. '09 Grocery, 3005 Grand Blvd., Res. 814-14th Ave.

Stanwood

Brokaw, Clyde W., Wa. '15 Student Willard; Ali C., Wa. '15 Surveyor Steptoe

Wood, Charles O., Ch. '11 Farmer Sunnyside

Heinz, John G., Le. '00 Ass't Engineer, U. S. Reclamation Service Woodyard, Robert A., Wa. '17 Student

Tacoma

- Allan, Leigh, St. '99 & McG. '00 Civil & Mining Engineer, 406 S. 30th St. Andrews, Fred P., St. '17 Student, Res. 1714 S. Eye St.

- Armstrong, James W., Cal. '06 Business, Sperry Mills
 Bangs, William S., Hv. '92 Lawyer, Res. 514 California Bldg.
 Beil, Raymond W., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 3015 S. 11th St.
 Campbell, Hugh B., Minn. '10 Lumber & Logging, 203 Savage Schofield Bldg., Res. Ansonia Apts.
 Coleman, Alfred H., Jr., St. '17 Student, Res. 315 S. L. St.
 Conrad, Fred E., Wa. '18 Student, Res. 923 N. Ainsworth Ave.
 Cushman, Freeman H., St. '05 Ass't City Engineer, City Engineer's Office, Res.
 '2901 N. 19th St.

- Cushman, Freeman H., St. '05 Ass't City Engineer, City Engineer's Office, Res. 2901 N. '19th St. Davis, Robert M., Wis. '02 Lawyer, 115 Fidelity Bldg., Res. 409-4th St. Edward, Harry P., O. S. '09 Western Lumber & Mill Work Co., Inc., Per-tics Didg.

- kins Bldg. Fogg, Frederick S., St. '95 Lawyer, 303 California Bldg., Res. 107 S. 'G' St. Fogg, Horace, St. '98 President, Com-monwealth Title Trust Co., Res. 109
- monwealth Title Trust Co., Res. 407 S. 10th St. Foltz, Irving J., Wa. '13 Electrician, Res. 412 North J. St. Freiday, Jacob A., Ro. '71 Retired, Res. 316 S. 1st St. Johnson, Ruben E., Wa. '15 Engineer, Fawcett Wagon Co., Res. 805 N. Fife
- St.
- St., Kasten, Frederick W., Ill. '05 Civil En-gineer, 1701 Commerce St. Larsen, Louis K., Wa. '13 Manufac-turer, 806 "A" St., Res. 3102 N. 30th
- SŁ.
- Lester, John E., Neb. '02 Manager, Nat'l Realty Bldg., Res. 1412 N. Prospect St.

- St. McFadden, Robert C., St. '10 Engineer, Superintendent, Tacoma Railway & Power Co., Res. 505 S. "P" St. MacPherson, Wallace A., Wa. '14 Mgr., 1107 "K" St., Res. 922 "L" St. Moore, Arthur R., Pa. '07 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 802 N. Steele St. Perry, Stewart E., Wa. '11 Deputy County Assessor, Pierce County Court House Raymond, Chester C., Wa. '10 Y. M.
- Raymond, Chester C., Wa. '10 Y. M. C. A. Secretary Rowland, Dix H., Sy. '95 Lawyer, 310 Fidelity Bldg., Res. 623 N. Ainsworth

- Fidelity Bldg., Res. 623 N. Ainsworm Ave. Shaw, Robert P., W. J. '65 Clergyman, 2317 6th Ave. Swanson, Edward B., Wa. '17 Student, 832 S. Sprague St. Taylor, Leonard G., Wa. '12 Railroad, Car Dept. Chicago, Milwaukee & St. Paul Ry., Res. 616 S. Oakes St. Taylor, Raymond S., Br. '11 Agent, Pru-dential Life Ins. Co., Nat'l Realty Bldg., Res. 616 S. Oakes St. Wheelon, Burton J., Wa. '19 Student, 203 Lucerne Bldg.
- 203 Lucerne Bldg.

Vancouver

- Higgins, Hubert G., Wa. '15 Seed Busi-ness, 614 Washington St., Res. 414 W. 11th St. Steel, Harry B., St. '98 Mining, Harvey Mill Co. Sugg, Eimer L., Wa. '13 Attorney, Scho-field Bldg., Res. 600 E. 29th St.

ancouver Barracks

Fleming, Philip B. J., Wis. '09 U. S. Army (Lieut., Corps of Engineers)

Waitsburg

Jones, Walter C., W. R. '01 Clergyman

Walla Walla

Culp, Charles M., D. P. '98 Accountant, 213 N. 3d St., Res. 642 University St.

Davis, Jesse C., D. P. '02 Farmer, R. F. D. 2 R.

WEST VIRGINIA

Berkeley Springs

Carman, Charles F., Le. '99 President, National Silica Works Reed, Paul W., Le. '18

Bluefield

Beck, William M., U. '12 Electrical En-gineer, Gen. Electrical Co., Hotel Matz Hill, George H., Pa. '89 City Engineer

Mabie, Harry S., Br. '96 Minister, First Baptist Church, Res. 7 Duhring St.

Charleston

Charleston Anderson, Justin K., Sw. '89 Chief Eng. W. Va. Pub. Service Com., State House, Res. 1414 Virginia St. Barnes, Edwin A., Ro. '82 Merchant Bek, Hugh E.. I. S. '09 Engineer, 16 McFarland St., Res. 708 State St. Carver, George E., Le. '10 Manufacturer & Owner, Charleston Mine & Mill Supply Co., Res. 2314 Kanawha St. Dodson, Truman M., Wis. '03 Hurlin, Arthur M., Hv. '06 Professor, 1206 Quarrier St. Rogers, Clayton T., Sw. '15 Engineer, Union Trust Bldg., Res. 2 Hubbard Court Weiler, Alexander T., Lf. '99 Engineer

Weller, Alexander T., Lf. '99 Engineer

Chester

Sankey, James H., Ro. '94 Clergyman

Edgemont

Barnes, Herschel B., O. S. '15 Banker, Res. Barry St.

Elkins

Barron, Frederick H., To. '97 Clergyman, David & Elkins College

Elizabeth

Richardson, Richard P., Mar. '18 Student

Fairmont

Barnes, Herschel B., O. S. '15 Banker, Nat'l Bank of Fairmont Barrington, Walter D., O. S. '09 Fuel Engineer, Consolidated Coal Co., Res.

Engineer, C 911-5th St.

y11-3th St.
 Davis, George E., W. R. '09 & O. S. '11 Consolidated Coal Co.
 Orthoefer, Henry J. O. S. '15 Chemist, Consolidated Coal Co., Res. Y. M. C. A.

Gary

Eavenson, Howard N., Sw. '92 Chief En-gineer, United States Coal & Coke Co.

West Seattle

Frank S., Hv. '97 Lawyer, Res. Bayley, Frank 1235-8th Ave.

White Salmon

Dickey, John W., Nw. '94 Lumber Mer-chant, Mt. Adams Lumber Co. Hayes, Avery R., Nw. '93 Lawyer MacInnes, James C. A. '94 Orchardist

Gerrardatown

McKown, Samuel H., W. J. '65 Clergyman (retired)

Highcoal

Laughlin, Ralph A., Mar. '14 Ass't Su-perintendent, Anchor Coal Co.

Huntington

Campbell, Rolla D., Hv. '17 Student Chase, Edward W., A. '73 Teacher, 324 9th St. Henking, Charles C., Mar. '98 Secretary, Croft-Stanard Co., Res. 1113-6th Ave.

Island

Sinks, Albert E., W. R. '09 General Secretary, Res. Llewellyn Apt.

Morgantown

Barren, Frank J., Mar. '12 Law Student, W. Va. State Univ. Bretz, Frank K., Lf. '93 Morgantowa & Kingbury R. R.

New Cumberland Campbell, John A., W. J. '67 Banker, Pres. 1st Nat'l Bk.

New Martinsville

Snodgrass, Burrows M., Mar. '15 School Teacher, 331 Clark St.

Parkersburg

Parkersburg Alleman, Roscoe C., W. R. '14 Engi-neer, 2403 Dudley Rd. Allen, Leroy A., Mar. '16 Business, Union Tr. Bldg., Res. 1033 Lynn St. Armstrong, Thomas D., Mar. '18 Stu-dent, 1007 Virginia Ave. Beatty, Benton A., Mar. '12 Student, Res. 1011 Market St. Boyer, Charles L., Mar. '13 Law Stu-dent, Res. 19th St. Byers, Arthur B., Mar. '13 Student, Res. '901 Virginia Ave. Callender, Ronald C., Mar. '18 Student, Res. Murdock Ave. Dana George R., Mar. '10 Manager, Dana Grocery Co. Dudley, Charles P., Jr., Mar. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 2417 Dudley Ave. Druley, Elmer M., Tu. '04 1106 Swan St. Evans, Ernest E., Mar. '17 Collector, Did.

- Evans, Ernest E., Mar. '17 Collector, Dilo Bros. Dry Goods Store, Res. 1073 Juliana St. Hall, Barron N., Mar. '18 1101 Jackson
- Hgts.
- Hathaway, William L., Mar. '99 Stock Buyer, 'The Regent Shoe Co., Res. 818-17th St.

.

- Kreps, Charles A., Mar. '99 Lawyer, 1015 Murdock Ave. 1 Marsh, Harry H., Jr., Mar. '19 Stu-dent, Res. 659 13th St. Merrick, Roderick G., Mar. '16 Student, Res. Redwood Marser Charles A. Mar. '81

- Kes. Redwood Meyer, Charles A., Mar. '83 Smith, Sidney S., Mar. '15 Student Stone, Marvin R., Mar. '02 Physician, <u>5th</u> & Market Sts., Res. 1336 Spring
- St. St. Tait, Watson F., Jr., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 1111 Julian St. White, Landon T., Mar. '16 Student, Ann

Pennsboro

Jones, Latimer P., Mar. '07 Physician

Richwood

- Clark, Herbert G., Pa. St. '13 Box 111
- St. Merry's Barron, Frank J., Mar. '12 Law Student

Sisterville

- Shisler, George H., Mar. '19 Student
- Stotesbury Stahl, Charles R., Pa. St. '08 Engineer, E. E. White Coal Co.

Summersville

Reddy, Walter C., N. Y. '91 Civil En-gineer & Lawyer, Gouley Valley Coal & Oil Co.

WISCONSIN

Algoma

Kundsen, Bjarne, Wis. '15

Angus

Markwald, Conrad A., Wms. '12

Antigo

Brown, John T., Wis. '08 Insurance & Real Estate, Brown Insurance Agency Brown, Robert P., Wis. '07 Insurance & Real Estate, Brown Insurance Agency

Ashland

Brownell, Joseph D., A. '10 President, Northland College Joyce, Howard F., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 704-7th Ave., W.

Baraboo

Cole, Harry E., D. P. '92 Journalist, 908 Ash St., Res. 408 Ash St.

Beaver Dam

Noyes, William B., Br. '14 & Wis. '15 Farmer, Res. Evergreen Stock Farm

Beloit

- Lee, Burr E., Wis. '17 Res. 631 Bluff St. Prindle, Marshall E., Nw. '16 Business, Prindle Transfer Co., Res. 1036 Har-
- rison St. Smith, Erastus G., A. '77 Professor, Be-loit College
- Strong, William J. H., Hv. '93 Manu-facturer, Res. 641 Church St.

Sutton

Engle, Lloyd F., Pa. St. '13 Farm Bu-reau, Branton County

Thomas

Townsend, George G., Jr., N. Y. '11 Civil Engineer, Davis Coal & Coke Ča.

Vienna

Stone, Samuel S., Mar. '08 Farmer

Wallace Morris, Stanley C., Mar. '14 Principal, High School

Wheeling

- Bauerle, Cecil G., Mar. '19 Student, Res. 2515 Eoff St. Conner, Carlton N., Tu. '08 Junior En-gineer, 305 P. O. Bldg. Foley, Rupert D., Mar. '17 Wheeling Mould & Foundry Co., Res. 222 Mar-

- Mould & Foundry Co., Res. 242 mar-ket St. Mould & Foundry Co. McLain, Robert B., St. '00 Business, McLain Bldg., Res. Park View Sinks, Albert E., W. R. '09 General Sec-retary, 300-303 Board of Trade Bldg.

Williamstown

MacTaggart, Archie, Mar. '10 Smith, Charles H., Mar. '90 Physician

Boscobel

Scheinpflug, Fred J., Wis. '15 Clerk

Chippewa Falls

Ainsworth, Edward L., Minn. '18 Lumberman's Nat'l Bk.
Cary, Evan F., Minn. '18 Student
Coleman, Alfred F., Wis. '09 Engineer & Architect, Res. 315 W. Central St.
MacGraw, William D., Wis. '05 Lawyer

Clinton

Hutson, Thomas R., Wis. '12 Automobile Dealer, Hutson & McCommons

Columbus

Brossard, Eugene E., Jr., Wis. '18 Student Dargan, William V., Wis. '15 Student

Delafield

olt, Harris H., My. '05 Dean, St. John's Military Academy Holt,

Delavan

Rodman, Andrew J., U. '53 Physician, 127 W. 4th St. Smith, Le Count L., Wis. '15 Sales-

man

De Pere

Smith, Horace J., Wis. '87 Lawyer

Durand

Plummer, William E., Wis. '89 Lawyer Tarrant, Burr R., Wis. '94 Merchant

Tarrant, Shirley B., Wis. '96 Merchant, Geo. Tarrant & Sons Co., Res. 601 W. Madison St.

Eau Claire

MacGregor, George M., Wis. '94 Phy-sician, 34 Chippewa St.

Edgerton

- Mabbett, Walter F., Wis. '02 Automobile, Edgerton Motor Co. Whittet, Lawrence C., Wis. '93 Lumber Dealer (retired)

Elkhorn

Page, Jay W., Wis. '97 Lawyer

Fitchburg

Byrne, Charles D., Wis. '17 Student

Fond Du Lac

Peeke, Louis P., Ru. '97 Clergyman & Councilman, City Hall, Res. 249 E. 2d St.

Fox Lake

Roberts, John W., Cg. '90 Clergyman

Fox Point

Kronshage, Theodore, Jr., Wis. '91 Lawyer

Genoa Junction

Vosburgh, John B., Wis. '08 Hardware, Vosburgh Hardware Co.

Grand Rapids

Madsen, Carl T., Wis. '03 Publisher

Green Bay

- Green Bay Cady, Samuel H., Wis. '95 Lawyer, Fox Bldg., Res. 920 S. Madison St. Desnoyers, Philip B., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 315 S. Monroe Ave. Graas, Henry, Wis. '03 Circuit Judge, 14th Judicial Circuit Court, Res. 921 S. Monroe Ave. Hoeffel, Merrill J., Wis. '13 The Allouez Mineral Water Co., Res. 628 S. Mon-roe Ave. roe Ave.

- Joannes, Ralph L., Wis. '00 Clerk, Joannes Bros. Co., Res. 500 Congress St. Parker, Barton L., Wis. '95 Lawyer, 301 N. Washington St., Res. 839 S. Quincy
- N. St.
- St. Smith, Horace J., Wis. '87 Lawyer, 305-306 Wilner Bldg. Warren, Edgar B., Wis. '98 Law & In-surance, 114 N. Washington St., Res. 645 S. Quincy St.

Janesville

Hayes, Frank D., Wis. '13 Hayes Blk., Res. 167 S. Jackson St.

Kenosha

Bray, William L., A. '58 Clergyman (re-tired), 516 Congress St.

La Crosse

- Evans, James A., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 121 S. 13th St. Hirchheimer, Harry W., Wis. '18 Stu-dent, Res. 131 S. 15th St. Wing, Sherwood E., Wis. '16 1000 Main See
- St.

Lake Geneva

- Barr, Alan, Wis. '08 Davidson, Royal P., Wis. '94 Superintend-ent, Northwestern Military & Naval
- ent, Northwestern Military & Avava Academy Van Tuyle, Charles H., Ch. '02 Teacher, Univ. High School

Madison

- Ainsworth, Charles L., Minn. '12 Sales-man, Res. D. U. House Allen, Charles E., Wis. '99 Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 214 Chamber-Univ.
- lain Ave. Bash, Francis E., Wa. '15 Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 315 F. Mittlin St.
- Beatty, Benton A., Mar. '12 Student, Wis. Univ. Bissell, Spencer P., Wis. '15 527 State
- St. '12 Manual
- Bleyer, Addison M., Wis. '12 Man Training Teacher, 423 N. Carroll St.
- Bleyer, Willard G., Wis. '96 Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 423 N. Car-
- roll St. Bradley, Harold C., Cal. '00 Associate Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res.
- 106 Prospect Ave. Brown, John B., Wis. '16 Sporting Edi-tor, Madison Democrat, Res. 310 S.
- Carrol Sa Cairns, William, Wis. '90 Associate Pro-fessor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 2210
- fessor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 2210 Madison St. Chappell, Charles H., Jr., Wis. '95 Bus. Manager, Fuller Opera House, Res. 1149 Rutledge Ave. Chase, Wayland J., Br. '87 Asso. Pro-fessor of History, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 141 Summit Ave. Evans, Wilfred, Wis. '17 Student, Res. 912 W. Johnson St. Findorff, Milton B., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 545 State St. Fiske, George C., Hv. '94 Associate Pro-fessor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 625 Mendota Ct.

- Mendota Ct. Fuller, Eugene A., Wis. '04 Automobile, Fuller, & Johnson, Res. 134 E. John-
- Fuller & Johnson, and son St. Gardner, Edward H., A. '05 Ass't Pro-fessor, Univ. of Wis., Res. 1924 Ken-dall Ave. Harris, Ross W., Pu. '04 Electrical En-gineer & Traction Expert, Res. 1809 gradient St.
- gineer & Traction Expert, Res. 1809 Madison St. Hefty, Thomas R., Wis. '08 Banker, The Central Wisconsin Trust Co., Res. Mad-
- Heity, Thomas R, Wis. '08 Banker, The Central Wisconsin Trust Co., Res. Mad-ison Club
 Hicks, John D., Nw. '13 Assistant, 1019 University Ave.
 Jackman, Ralph W., Wis. '97 Lawyer, 20-32 Board of Commerce Bldg., Res. 137 E, Gorham St. Johnson, Paul B., Wis. '07 Erecting En-gineer, Res. 626 N. Henry St.
 Johnson, Robert C., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 626 N. Henry St.
 Kessenich, Alois M., Wis. '15 Student, Res. 420 Murray St.
 Kessenich, Gregory J., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 420 M. Murray St.
 Kremers, Edward, Wis. '88 Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 1720 Vilas St.
 Lester, Clarence B., Br. '00 Legislative Reference Librarian. Wisconsin Library Commission, Res. 2152 W. Lawn Ave.
 Levis, George W., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 314 S. Hamilton St.

- McEachron, Edgar, Wis. '04 Engineer, Fuller & Johnson, Res. 1024 Sherman Ave.
- MCEachron, John A., Wis. '13 Salesman, Fuller & Johnson Co. McKinley, Charles, Wa. '13 Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 1603 Jefferson St.
- MacLaurin, Donald D., Cg. '81 Clergy-man, 141 W. Gilman St.
- Miner, Henry A., Wms. '53 Clergyman & Editor, 540 State St. Moore, Merton, U. '15 Student, Univ.
- Moore, Merton of Wisconsin
- or Wisconsin Morse, Max, O. S. '03 & Co. '05 In-structor, Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 1408 N. Washington Ave. Neckerman, Reuben J., Wis. '05 Insur-ance Service, Gay Bldg., Res. 1005 Sher-man Avice, Gay Bldg., Res. 1005 Sher-
- man Ave. Ohm, Howard F. E., Wis. '12 Attorney, 347-49 Washington Bldg., Res. Bellevue Apts. O'Neill.
- Aprs. O'Neill, Charles O., Wis. '96 Banking Cashier, Bank of Wisconsin, Res. 305 N. Pinkney St. Pickett, Roswell C., Wis. '15 Graduate Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Econ.
- Student, Univ. of Wisconsin, Econ. Ent. Bldg. Reed, Frank O., A. '99 Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin Reinsch, Paul S., Wis. '92 U. S. Min-
- ister to China Riley, Miles C., Wis. '09 Lawyer, State
- Capitol, Res. 1812 Adams St. Sanders, James G., O. S. '03 Professor & State Entomologist, Univ. of Wisconsin
- Schorger, Arlie W., O. S. '08 Chemist, Forest Products Laboratory, Res. 2021 Kendall Ave.
- Sellery, George C., To. '97 Profe Univ. of Wisconsin, Res. 2021 Professor, 2021 Van
- Hise Smith, Walter McM., Wis. '90 Librarian, Wis. State Historical Library, Res. 127 Langdon St.
- Langdon St. Snow, Benjamin W., Cn. '85 Professor, Univ. of Wisconsin Stevens, Edmund R., Wis. '93 Judge, 9th Judicial Court of Wisconsin, Court House, Res. 1908 Arlington Pl.
- House, Res. 1908 Arlington Pl.
 Surface, Henry E, O. S. '07 U. S. Forest Service, U. S. Dept. of Agricul-ture, Res. 138 Briese Terrace
 Taylor, Eugene, D. P. '07 Ass't Pro-fessor, Wisconsin Univ.
 Vallette, Vincent J., Ch. '14 & Wis. '15 Student, Univ. of Wisconsin ' Warner, Rollin A., Wis. '14 Automobile, Howard Pl.
 Watrous, Paul J., Wis. '06 Secretary, Industrial Commission of Wis State

- Atrous, Paul J., Wis. '06 Secretary, Industrial Commission of Wis., State Capitol, Res. 604 E. Gorham St.

Markesan

Phelps, George H., Cn. '73 Lawyer

Marshalltown

Willard, Adrian A., Wis. '09 Res. 205 W. Church St.

Medford

Norton, Earl T., Wis. '17 Student

Mendota

Drake, Frank I., Wis. '90 Physician, Supt. State Hospital for Insane, Box 20

Menomonie

- Menomonie Bell, Frank, Sy. '86 Clergyman Carter, John E., Wis. '01 Lumberman, Frank Carter Co. Clark, Camillo A., Wis. '11 Traveling Salesman, Res. Lakeview Clark, Cyril L., Wis. '14 Insurance, Arcade Bldg., Res. Lakeview Douglas, Malcolm C., Wis. '93 Editor, Dunn County News Flint, Joseph T., Wis. '03 Newspaper, Flint Douglas Printing Co., Res. 99 9th St. Flint Douglas Printing Co., Res. 99 9th St. Kreuz, Louis G., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 510 Stephenson Ave. McLean, Francis J., Wis. '06 Manufac-turer, 204 Main St., Res. 611-2d St., W. McLean, James P., Wis. '99 Manufac-turer & Banker, Excelsior Brick Co. Manley, Peter E., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 702 Main St.

Milwaukee

- Allen, Chester, Wis. 47 126-19th St. Barney, John McH., Wis. '01 Lawyer, Wells Bidg., Res. 811 Shepard Ave. Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '03 Instructor, Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '03 Instructor, Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '03 Instructor, Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '04 Instructor, Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '05 Instructor, Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '05 Instructor,

- Barney, June Bidg, Res. 811 Super-Wells Bidg, Res. 811 Super-Barr, Clinton M., Neb. '03 Instructor, Public Schools
 Bachelor, William A., Mar. '78 Physi-cian, Res. 1109 Kinnikinnie Ave.
 Bell, Alfred C., Wis. '94 Contracting Engineer, 605 Colby-Abbot Bidg., Res. 101 19th St.
 Binzel, Clarence W., Wis. '14 Office Appliances & Systems, 301 1st Bk. Bidg., Res. 501-4th St.
 Binzel, Paul M., Wis. '02 Office Appli-ance & Supplies, 301 First Nat'l Bk. Bidg., Res. 501-4th St.
 Birzchead, Lennox B., Cn. '12 Manu-facturing, Res. 251 Oneida St.
 Birzchead, Lennox B., Cn. '16 Student, Res. 251 Oneida St.
 Blatz, Alvin C., Wis. '18 Student, Res. 255 Lyon St.
 Blatz, Gustave G., Wis. '08 Insurance & Real Estate, 238 Wells Bidg., Res. 480 Woodstock Pl. Wv. '71 Lawyer, Mem.

 - 256 Lyon St. Blatz, Gustave G., Wis. '08 Insurance & Real Estate, 238 Wells Bldg., Res. 480 Woodstock Pl. Bottum, Elias H., My, '71 Lawyer, Mem. Flanders, Bottum, Fausett & Bottum, Pabst Bldg., Res. 3004 Wells St. Bradley, Harry E., Wis. '01 Lawyer, 1015 Majestic Bldg., Res. 274 34th St. Brunow, Walter T., Wis. '11 15th St. & St. Paul Ave., Res. 887-10th St. Carpenter, Matthew A., Wis. '18 Student, Res. 600 Wells Bldg. Cochems, Henry F., Wis. '97 Lawyer, 1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 254 Mason St.

 - Coerper, Roland F., Wis. '12 Prop., West-ern Automobile Supply Co., Res. 2625 Clybourne St.

 - Clybourne St. Copeland, Ernest R., Cn. '75 Physician, Rea. University Club Cramer, Edwin C., Tec. '96 Architect, 1302 Pabst Bldg., Res. 233 Lyon St. Currie, William B., Wis. '03 Seedsman, c/o Currie Bros. Co., Res. 308 27th St. De Crow, Vere R., Pa. '09 General Ea-gineering, 629 Wells Bldg. Detienne, Harold D., Wis. '13 213-2d St., Res. 615 Shepard Ave. Elmore, William C., Wis. '11 Engineer, 183 5th St., Res. 143 4th St. Farrill, Edgar T., Br. '79 Clergyman

 - Farrill, Edgar T., Br. '79 Clergyman, Field Sec. Wisconsin Christian En-deavor Union, Res. 2713 Cedar St.

Fisher, Charles D., Ill. '14 Architectural Engineer, 2133 Fond du Lac Ave. Fromm, Arthur C., Wis. '14 Appraiser & Engineer, Res. 892 5th St. Godfrey, James D., Wis. '01 Commission Merchant, 294 Broadway

Gross, Manired S., Wis. '11 Lawyer, 1111 Majestic Bldg., Res. 629 Jefferson

St. Hebberd, Loren L., Ch. '0 Engineer, Majestic Bldg. '09 Mechanical

- Hinckley, Ahirah R., Wis. '14 News-paper & Magazine Writer, 249-14th St.
- St. Holderman, Jacob W., D. P. '09 Base-ball Player, Milwaukee 'Chub of the American Association Ivy, Robert H., Pa. '05 Physician, 412-lat Nat'l Bk. Bldg Jung, Ernst, Wis. '09 Treasurer, Jung Brewing Co., Res. 623-2d St.

- Karrow, Herman H., Wis. '08 Lawyer, 736-737 Wells Bldg., Res. 600 51st St St.
- St. Kletsch, Arthur C., Co. '93 Lawyer & Mine Operator, Republican House, Res. 1337 Grand Ave. Kremer, Paul H. F., Wis. '06 General Agent, Penn. Mut. Life Ins. Co., Res. 679 Marshall St. Kremer, Waldemar, Wis. '02 Sales Man-ager, 872 Clinton St., Res. 679 Mar-shall St.
- ager, 872 shall St.
- Kronshage, Ernst H., Wis. '97 Editor, Free Press Bldg., Res. 495 Newton Ave.

- Ave. Kronshage, Theodore, Jr., Wis. '91 Law-yer, 1102-1110 Wells Bldg. Lewis, John E., Ill. '14 Railroad Freight Office; c/o C. & N. W. Ry. Co., Res. Y. M. C. A. McGay, Walter H., A. '14 Chicago & Northwestern R. R.
- Moore, Sidney J., Wis. '12 Salesman, 612 Commerce St., Res. 1220 N. Chicago Ave.
- Norris, Richard H., Jr., Hv. '17 Stu-dent, 295 Martin St. Norris, William A., Hv. '18 Student, Res.

- Norris, William A., Iv. --295 Martin St. Parker, Wilfred C., Wis. '06 Manufac-turer, 361-389 Canal St., Res. 711 Sum-'09 Worden-
- 295 Main Parker, Wilfred C., vy.s., turer, 361-389 Canal St., Res. 711 Sum-mit Ave.
 Phillippi, William H., Le. '09 Worden-Allen Co., Res. Auer Court, 15th & State Sts.
 Phipps, Roy C., Wis. '11 Engineering Salesman, Allis Chalmers Mfg. Co., Res. 598 Frederick Ave.
 Putnam, John F., U. '04 Accountant, 1318-1st Nat'l Bk. Bldg.
 Russel, Howland, Cn. '76 Architect, 106 Masson St., Res. 506 Newberry Blk.
 Schranck, Henry C., Jr., Wis. '11 Con-fectioners' Supplies, Schranck, Schwart-ing Co., Res. 781 Marshall St.
 Schranck, Walter J., Wis. '14 Mfr. of Flavoring Extracts, 49-55 Biddle St., "On Physician, 1488

- Schranck, Walter J., Wis. '14 Mir. of Flavoring Extracts, 49-55 Biddle St., Res. 781 Marshall St.
 Siefert, Carl F., Wis. '00 Physician, 1488 Green Bay Ave.
 Stearns, Perry J., Hv. '13 Student, Res. 1380 Richland Court Thomas, Edward D., Wms. '13 Storage Business, 178 Florida St., Res. 601 Jef-farzon 2010

- ferson St.

- Van Derzee, Gould W., Wis. '08 Vice-President & Secretary, Milwaukee Elec. Light & Ry. Co., Res. 699 Summit Ave
- Van Kirk, Warren, Br. '11 Soap Busi-ness, B. J. Johnson Soap Co., Res. 416 Windsor Pl.

- ness, B. J. Johnson Soap Co., Res. 416 Windsor Pl. Vinson, Albert W., Wis. '05 Electrical Engineer, Cutler Hammer Mfg. Co., Res. 2717 McKinley Blvd. Vinson, George B., Wis. '02 Secretary & Treasurer, Nat'l Straw Works, Res. 3220 Chestnut St. Willetts, Raymond J., Wis. '98 Employ-ment Agent, 40 Sentinel Bldg., Res. 710 Stowell Ave. Wooster, Richard O., My. '95 With Northwestern Mutual Life Ins. Co., Res. 257-19th St.

Neillsville

O'Neill, James, Cn. '71 Circuit Judge

Oshkosh

- Beglinger, Fred, Wis. '89 County Judge, Res. 394 Merritt St. Davies', Luther, Hv. '89 Dry Goods Mer-chant, 163 Main St., Res. 116 Church St.

Platteville

Tomlinson, Wilbur F., Nw. '93 Clergyman

Portage

Bishop, Charles C., Wis. '0 Schools, Res. 1004 Dunn St. '06 Supt. of

Port Washington

- Boerner, Theodore A., Wis. '89 Manu-facturer, Clergyman & Merchant, Gib-son Mfg. Co. & Boerner Brothers Co., Res. 1236 Grand Ave. Cassels, George S., Wis. '00 Physician Newton, Charles McK., Cg. '98 Editor, Port Washington Star
- Newton, Charles Mck. Port Washington Star

Racine

- Bolton, William L., Wis. '97 Clerk, J. T. Case, Plow Works, Res. 1800 Wash-
- ington Ave. Hindley, Robert C., Tr. '72 Clergyman & Chief Chemist, With The Horlicks' Malted Milk Co., Res. 1328 Carlisle
- Ave. Williamson, Minor F., Nw. '18 Student, Res. 806 La Salle St.

Reedsburg

Winchester, Henry N., My. '87 Lawyer, 431 Laurel St.

Rice Lake

Perry, Clayton S., Wis. '06 Professional Ball Player

Ripon ..

Jillson, William E., Br. '82 Professor, Ripon College

Sheboygan

- Braasch, Frederick W., Wis. '12 The Sheboygan Chair Co., Res. 839 N. 6th The St.
- St.
 Braasch, William K., Wis. '12 Sheboygan Chair Co., Res. 839 N. 6th St.
 Clas, Angelo R., Hv. '09 Manufacturer, Res. 1124 N. 6th St.

Reiss, Otto M., Wis. '13 Coal, C. Reiss Coal Co., Res. 1215 N. 6th St.

Sheboygan Falls

Clas, Angelo R., Hv. '09 Manufacturer, Falls Machine Co.

South Milwaukee

Bitckhead, Lennox B., Cn. '12 Manufac-turing, Bucyrus Co.

Sparta

Beebe, Spencer De W., Wis. '93 Physician

Sturgeon Bay

Dreutzer, Carl E., Wis. '09 Lawyer Dreutzer, Cedric B., Wis. '14 Farmer Jelinek, Benjamin, Wis. '11 Orchardist, Sturgeon Bay Fruit Co., Res. R. R. 1 Kellogg, Rufus H., Wis. '12 Stone Quarry Smith, Leathem D., Wis. '09 Prop. & Mgr. Stone Quarry Stone Quarry

Superior

- Hawkes, Theron H., Jr., Pa. '16 Lake Superior Electrical Co. Newton, Louis C., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 275 W. 121st St. Perkins, Philip H., Cn. '75 County Judge, Douglas County, Res. 1712 N. 18th
- St. Pickering, Hayden M., Wis. '15 Law Business, 19-21 Wisconsin Blk., Res. 642 W. 5th St. Strickland, William K., Wis. '15 Student, Res. 515 I Ave. Strickland, William W., Wis. '87 Proprie-tor, Strickland Flour Mills, Res. 515 I Ave. Van Vleck, Harry H., Wis. '14 Real Es-tate, U. S. Nat'l Bk. Bldg., Res. 1712-22d St.

- Van vieck, Maril Bk. Bldg., Res. 1712-22d St.
 Wilcox, Burr C., Wis. '17 Student, Res. 5702 John Ave.

Tomah

Graham, George, My. '63 Lawyer, Mem. Graham & Graham

Turtle Lake

Tasker, John B., Wis. '14 Farmer

Two Rivers

Hamilton, Walter L., Wis. '10 Manu-facturer, Hamilton Mfg. Co.

Basin

Armeling, Henry R., Ill. '06 Ranchman Snow, William C., Tu. '90 Lawyer

Buffalo

Hake, Ray S., Neb. '07 Ranchman

Casper

Michie, John F., Neb. '14 Rancher, 835 S. Culter St. Tolhurst, William H., Wis. '14 E. En-gineer, Standard Oil Co., Res. 335 E. 2d St.

Cheyenne

Fox, Galen A., Wis. '03 Physician. 1712 Capitol Ave., Res. 212 E. 22d St.

Warren's

nes, Murray L., Br. '14 Stenographer, With Fred R. Barber Jones,

Waukesba

Atkin, Hercules B., Pa. '07 Engineer, Waukesha Gas & Electric Co. Grier, James H., Wis. '05 Civil Engi-neer, C. M. & St. P. Ry. Co., Res. 207 ½ McCall St.

Waupaca

Chandler, William S., Wis. '18 Student, Res. 501 S. Division St.

Wausau

Winne, George M., Tec. '06 Engineer, Winne & Justesen, Res. 509 Grant St.

Wausaukee

Macauley, John C., Wis. '14 Farmer

Wauwatosa

- Godfrey, James D., Wis. '11 Commission Merchant, Res. 32 E. Center St. Ivy, Robert H., Pa. '05 Physician, Res. 146 E. Center St.

West Allis

Moritz, Charles J., Wis. '11 Civil Engi-neer & Gen. Contractor, Res. 608-67th Ave.

West Ashland

Brownell, Joseph D., A. '10 College Pres-ident, Res. 1301 2d Ave. Joyce, Howard F., Wis. '16 Student, Res. 704 7th Ave.

West Bend

Boerner, Oscar F., Wis. '93 Merchant

West DePere

McEachron, John A., Wis. '13 Salesman

Whitewater

Howard, Lawrence R., Wms. '98 Clergy-man, Res. 607 Centre St. Lewis, Watson L., D. P. '96 Clergyman Schmidt, Gustavus A., Ill. '03 Teacher, Dept. of Agriculture Normal School

Cody

Paddock, Albert E., Sy. '08 Supt. of Construction Work, U. S. R. S.

Douglas

Hicks, John D., Nw. '13 Assistant

Dubois

Murdock, Allen W., Mch. '12 Forester, U. S. F. S.

Frederick

Baumgartner, Grover K., Ch. '11 Ranchman

WYOMING

DELTA UPSILON FRATERNITY

Kemmerer

Christmas, John A., Neb. '12 Lawyer

Laramie Bills, Elmer E., D. P. '11 719 University Ave

Mayworth

Donaldson, Ralph, Le. '15 Rancher

BELGIAN CONGO

Tshumbirihaut Wood, Leland F., Ro. '08 Missionary

BRITISH EAST AFRICA

Uganda McConnell, Robert E., McG. '98 Physi-cian, c/o P. M. O. Entedde

EGYPT

Port Said Capper, Stewart H., McG. Hon. Architect, British Territorial Force

ASIA

BRITISH INDIA

Allahabad

Price, Frederick B., Sy. '86 Missionary of Methodist Church, 15 Cawnpore Rd.

Assam

Tura Mason, Marcus C., Cg. '72 Missionary Mason, Walter C., Cg. '99 Missionary Phillips, Elnathan G., Cg. '72 Missionary

BENGAL

Calcutta

Carter, Edward C., Hv. '00 Gen'l Sec'y Y. M. C. A., 86 College St. Hill, Ivan A., D. P. '10 Dentist, 9 Chowringhee Rd.

BURMAH

Bassein Nichols, Charles A., Cg. '76 Missionary Pokway, Myassah, Cg. '72 Missionary, Res. Sgaw Karen Church

Insein

Thomas, Willis F., Br. '77 Missionary

Rangoon

Phinney, Frank D., Ro. '78 Printer, Box 100

Seagrave, Albert E., Cg. '86 Missionary, Sgaw Karen Mission, Ahlone Singiser, Frank K., Ro. '03 Teacher

Medicine Bow

Nelson, Elmer K., Neb. '16 Civil En-gineer

Millbrook Cary, Horace J., Neb. '10 Ranchman Clark, Richard J., Neb. '06 Ranchman

Rock Springs Chambers, Oliver, Neb. '03 Physician

AFRICA

NATAL .

Impolweni

Taylor, James D., A. '96 Clergyman (Missionary)

SOUTH AFRICA

Johannesburg Warriner, Ruel C., Le. '94 General Man-ager, Crown Mines, Fodsburg

Kimberley Dickinson, Harold T., Co. '00 Mining Ea-gineer, De Beers Consolidated Mines, Ltd., Res. 21 Park Rd.

Messina Transvaal Ball, Clinton W., Mar. '16 Mining En-

gineer

LAHORE

Butcher, John C., Nw. '81 Missionary

MADRAS PRESIDENCY

Madanapalle

Chamberlain, Lewis B., Ru. '86 Missionarv

Madura

Flint, Edgar M., Ro. & Wis. '09 Teacher, American College

Ranipettai

Roy, Bert W., U. '03 Medical Missionary Vellore

Potter, Francis M., Ru. '09 College President

CEYLON

Tellippolai Dickson, James H., Nw. '94 & Mch. '95 Missionary

CHINA

Amoy

Frank, Ru. '00 Missionary, Eckerson, Tong-on

Canton

Groff, George W., Pa. St. '07 Registrar, Canton Christian College Pratt, Alonzo A., U. '10 Missionary

Chefoo

Abbott, Paul R., Ham. '04 Missionary, American Presbyterian Mission



506

Hangchow

McCoy, Richard T., Cg. '12 Manager, Standard Oil Co. of New York

Hankow

- Roots, Logan H., Hv. '91 Missionary Bishop (Episcopal), American Church Mission
- Smith, Bruce M., Wms. '15 Business, Standard Oil Co. of N. Y.

Hanvang

Clark, Isaac B., Ro. '03 Clergyman, Am. Bap. Mission

Harbin Manchuria

Palen, Lewis S., Cn. '00 Gen'l Mgr., Manchurian Development Co.

Hong Kong Howell, Ray, Cal. '00 Oriental Repre-sentative, Mustard & Co.

Kinkiang

Brown, Fred R., Sy. '10 Missionary, Williams Nast College

Nanking

Molland, Charles E., To. '13 Civil Serv-ant, Drum Tower

Pekin

Congdon, Wray H., Sy. '15 Teacher, Pekin Üniv.

Hubbard, Charles F. W., A. '76 Clergy-

man, Union Foreign Church Reinsch, Paul S., Wis. '92 U. S. Minister to China, U. S. Legation

Shanghai

- Fitch, George F., W. R. '66 Missionary, 18 Pekin Rd. Sze, Ping N. H., Sy. '10 Engineer, Res. 1 Kaifeng Rd. Tewksbury, Elwood G., Hv. '87 Mission-ary Gen'l Sec'y, China Sunday School Union Edward T. The '07 Chinase
- Williams, Edward T., Tec. '07 Chinese Maritime Customs

Shin Hing

Burtt, Edwin P., Cy. '84 Missionary

Swatow

- Ashmore, William, Br. '70 Missionary Capen, Randall T., Hv. '95 Educational Missionary, Swatow Acad.

Tien Tsin

Stanley, Charles A., Jr., Mar. '01 Mis-sionary

Tsi-nan Fu, Shantung

- Torrey, Reuben A., Lf. '10 Missionary Wuhu
- Twogood, Frederick J., Cg. '12 Ass't Manager, Standard Oil Co.

Yihsien, Shantung

Yerkes, Carroll H., Lf. '01 Missionary, Presbyterian Mission

JAPAN

Kobe

Matsugata, Kojiro, Ru. '89 Dock Com-missioner

Kyoto

Cary, Otis, A. '72 Missionary, Res. Kar-asumaru-dori, Ichijosagaru

Morioki

Shafer, Luman J., Ru. '09 Missionary, c/o Rev. Herbert Kuypher, 71 Osa-wakawara Kogi, Yamagata

Otaru

Coe, Kersey F., Tu. '09 & Wms. '10 Manager, Standard Oil Co. of N. Y.

Sapporo

Rowland, George M., My. '83 Mission-8TY

Tokyo

- Berry, Arthur D., Sy. '95 Missionary, Dean of Aoyama Gakuin Theological School
- Bovington, John, Wa. '15 Teacher, Keio

- Univ. Howell, Ray, Cal. '00 Oriental Repre-sentative, c/o F. W. Horne & Co. Price, William H., Tu. '01 Professor, Imperial Univ. of Japan, Res. 13A Rein-anyaka, Machi Akasaka Whitnack, Ralph C., Br. '06 College Pro-fessor, Keio Univ., Res. Reinanzaka, Araska

Yokohama

Schwartz, Herbert W., Sy. '84 Medical Missionary, 222 Bluff

JAVA

Batavia

Prentiss, Thomas, My. & Tu. '98 Clerk, With Standard Oil Co.

KOREA

Chosen

Mills, Edwin W., Hv. '02 Mining Engi-neer, Seoul Mining Co., Pyeng Yang

Seoul

Ludlow, Alfred I., W. R. '98 Teacher, Severance Hospital Roberts, Stacy L., Lf. '04 Missionary Takaki Masayoshi, Sy. '91 Professor Underwood, Horace H., N. Y. '12 In-structor, Univ. of Korea

Syen Chyun

Roberts, Stacy L., Lf. '04 Missionary

PERSIA

Hamadan

Allen, Cady H., Ham. '07 Missionary, American Presbyterian Mission

Recht, via Berlin and Baker De Witt, Eugene K., Lf. '08 Missionary

Uroomiah

Labaree, Benjamin W., Mar. '88 Mission-ary, Am. Mission Labaree, Robert McE., Mar. '88 Mis-sionary, Am. Mission Shedd, William A., Mar. '87 Missionary

SYRIA

Beirut

Patch, James A., Tec. '9 Syrian Protestant College '99 Instructor,

Dorman, Harry G., Hv. '96 Professor, Syrian Protestant College Nelson, Harold H., Ch. '04 Syrian Prot-estant College

Tripoli

AUSTRALIA

Sydney

Winn, Robert S., Ru. '92 Mutual Life Bldg.

EUROPE

AUSTRIA

Vienna

Cover, John H., O. S. '15 Diplomatic Service, U. S. Embassy

BRITISH ISLES

ENGLAND

Bowdoin

Whitmoyer, John C., Le. '95 Sales Man-ager, Res. Green Walk

Dartford Kent

Keyes, Cleveland, To. '16 Lieutenant, Can. Exp. Force, c/o S. K. Keyes

Horton

Merritt, Thomas R., To. '18 Lieut., 1st Canadian Command Depot Monks

London

London Bates, Paul M., W. R. '15 The Alhambra Theatre, Leinster Sq., W. F., Res. 28 Prince of Wales Rd. Battersea S. W. Beekley, Albert L., Neb. '10 Geologist, 7 Richmond Terrace, Whitehall Brebner, John B., To. '17 Corporal, Can, Exp. Force, #4 General Hospital, Army P. O.

P. O. Burgess, Francis G., A. '78 Clergyman, Baring Bros. & Co., E. C. Capper, Stewart H., McG. Hon. Architect, Athenaeum Club. Pall Mall, S. W. Fitz, Alfred W., Br. '83 Company Treas-urer, Brown, Shipley & Co., 123 Pall Mall

- Maij Fletcher, Almon A., To. '13 Physician, Can. Exp. Force, #4 General Hospital, Army P. O. Gallie, John G., To. '11 Physician-Cap-tain, Can. Exp. Force, #4 General Hospital, Army P. O. Girton, Delbert G., Ill. '12 Packing Busi-ness, c/o Swift Beef Co., Ltd., 58 W. Smithfield, E. C. Hildreth, Anthony J., Pa. '13 Wholesale Coffee Merchant, Res. 39 Mincing Lane, E. C. E. C.
- L. C.
 Hinman, Bertrand C., Co. '90 Metallur-gical Chemist, Coventry House, South Place, Res. Heathfield, Sydenham Hill
 Horton, Arthur B., Hv. '94 Manufac-turing Chemist, 48 Spelman St., N. E., Res. 113 King Henry's Rd., Hampstead, N. W.
 Hulfish, David S., D. P. '97 Banker, Wiedemarck St.

Husband, Lester, To. '16 Lieutenant, 76th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O. Kendall, John M., Cal. '02 Scotland House, Victoria Embankment, S. W., Res. Sa-

- Kendall, John M., Cal. '02 Scotland House, Victoria Embankment, S. W., Res. Sa-voy Club
 Kendrick, Richard C., W. R. '12 Im-porter, 49 Old Bond St., Res. 10 Con-way Rd., Palmer's Green
 Keruish, Thomas M., To. '16 Student-Lieutenant, 163 Strand
 Lazenby, Paul H., Tec. '04 Civil Engi-neer, Canadiath Contingent Army P. O.
 Lindsay, Edwin A., McG. '06 Casualty Surgical Officer, Middlesex Hospital, Res. 33 Elgin Ave., Maida Vale
 McGill, Frank S., McG. '15 Lieutenant, 5 Princess St.
 Nicholson, Harry' M., To. '10 Physician-Captain, 20th Battalion, 2d Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O.
 Orde, Reginald, To. '13 Can. Exp. Force, R. F. A. 13th Brigade Merrut Division, E. F. Army P. O.
 Pirie, George R., To. '01 Physician, Chil-drens' Hospital
 Seymour, Richard A., To. '18 Corps #11, Can. Field Ambulance, Army P. O.
 Spencer, Alexander C., To. '07 Lieutenant, 7th Can. Mounted Rifles, Can. Exp. Force

- 7th Can. Mounteu Auses, Can. Force Tyler, William H., To. '06 Palliologist, Can. Exp. Force, #2 General Hospital Webster, Douglas B., To. '19 Lieutenant, "C" Battery R. C. H. A. Army P. O. Weir, James G., To. '08 Lieutenant, 19th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O.

Manchester

McPherson, Albert G., Man. '78 Whitmoyer, John C., Le. '95 Sales Mgr., British Westinghouse Electric & Mfg. Co., Trafford Pk.

Oxforá

- Bennett, Stewart G., To. '14 Lieutenant, Royal Engineers, Keble College Havens, Valentine B., Ru. '12 Law Stu-dent, Christ College

Ramfield

MacLean, Dan, Jr., To. '18 Lieutenant-Student, C. E. F. 9th Battalion, Hare Hall Camp

Rayleigh

ubbs, Edward J., To. '00 Physician, Rayleigh Lodge Stubbs,

Red Lynch

Gowenlock, James N., U. '75 Civil En-gineer, Rollington House

Risboro Barracks

Preston, William J., To. '14 Lieutenant, Machine Gun Corps

Shorncliffe

Clark, James H., To. '12 Lieutenant, Machine Gun Depot, Can. Exp. Force Mackensie, Alexander J., To. '96 Phy-sician, Major Moore Barracks Hospital

West Kensington

Harvard, Lionel de J., Hv. '15 Lieut. British Army, Res. 25 Sinclair Gardens

IRELAND

Ballin Collig, Cork Co. Robertson, James M., To. '14 Architect, Can. Exp. Force, R. F. A.

SCOTLAND

Dundee

Anderson, Kerr C., My. '72 Clergyman, Res. 4 E. Somerville Pl.

Forfairshire

Ferguson, James G., St. '08 Surgeon, Ethiebeaton

Glasgow

Thomson, Alexander S. D., N. Y. '74 Advocate of Scottish Bar, Averly, Great Western Rd.

BULGARIA

Samokov Ostrander, Leroy F., Ham. '94 Missionarv

FRANCE

Limoges

Haviland, William D., Hv. '02 China Mfg., 29 Avenue de Juillet

Neuilly Sur-Seine

Curtis, Nicholson F., W. R. '09 Physi-cian, American Hospital Corps

Paris

Firpo, Henry A., Le. '03 22 Rue Du

Louver Howard, Bion B., Hv. '96 Ass't European Auditor, 149 Blvd. Haussonann, Res. 4 Ave., Erlanger Leonard, George H., Hv. '91 Artist, 17 Rue de Boissonade

۱

CANADA

ALBERTA

Bellevue

Williams, Thomas J., To. '15

Calgary

Allan, Thoburn S., McG. '17 Student, Res. 602-13th Ave.

GERMANY

Berlin Allen, George H., Mch. '98 Author, 9 Nymphensburgerstrassee

Gutersloh Westphalia Wood, Frank H., To. '01 Lieutenant, Res. Prisoner in Germany

Hamburg

Lachmond, Ralph H., St. & Pa. '06 Opera Singer, c/o Neue Opera

Hohenheim

Schumacher, William H., Cn. '73

GREECE

Saloniki Haskell, Edward B., Mar. '87 Mission-

ary Hendry, William B., To. '95 Major

HOLLAND

The Hague

Thompson, Erwin W., Cn. '81 Commer-cial Attache, Res. c/o American Legation

ITALY

Florence

Baldwin, Philip S., Cg. '12 Via Palestria Dumont, Frederick T., Lf. '89 Consul, Res. American Consulate

Rome

Beeler, Dale, Ind. '16 American Vice-Consul, American Consulate Doherty, William E., To. '11 Aviator, O. C. Naval Division, Italian Flying Corps, Chevalier

NORWAY

Tromse

Whitman, Roy V., Le. '11 Archie Coal Co.

TURKEY

Constantinople

- Bratt, George C., A. '15 Teacher, Robert College Ormiston, William T., Ham. '85 Pro-fessor, Robert College Washburn, Arthur H., A. '15 Teacher, Robert College

NORTH AMERICA

- Coutts, George B., To. '07 Law Pub-hishing, 512-4th Ave., W., Res. 2420-5th St., W. Cummings Gordon J., To. '18 Student, Res. 333-40th Ave. W. Finlayson, Ernest H., To. '12 Dist. In-ispector, 29 Thomas Blk., P. O. Box 1253, Res. 5 Sandringham Apts., 914-15th Ave., W. Gunn, John N., To. '02 Physician & Lieut. Colonel, Can. Exp. Force

- Johnson, George R., McG. '02 Physi-cian, 344-37th Ave., W. Lindsay, Neville H., McG. '11 Real Es-tate, Res. 536-12th Ave., W. Mackid, Ludwig S., McG. '04 Surgeon, Res. 226-6th Ave., E. MacLaren, Archibald H., McG. '98 Phy-sician Res. 1510-74-54 W
- MacLaren, Archibald H., M sician, Res. 3630-7A St., W.

- Edmonton Alexander, William H., To. '99 & Cal. '00 Professor, Univ. of Alberta, Res. 7425 Saskatchewan Dr. Depew, Harry H., To. '04 Electrical En-gineer Dickson, Samuel A., To. '99 Lawyer, 602 Tegler Blk., Res. 9823-107th St. Ferris, William D., To. '98 Physician, Res. Jasper Ave. & Fush St. Pae, Arthur W., To. '99 Engineer & Surveyor, P. O. Box 1647, Res. 10538-98th St. Powis, Gordon D., McG. '00 Bar, 2000
- Powis, Gordon D., McG. '09 Box 202 Potter, Charles F., Br. '08 Pastor Uni-tarian Church, Res. 10958 80th Ave.

Latham

Preston, Chauncey D., Pa. St. '08 Farm Manager, The Norwalk Alberta Co.

Lethbridge

- Felger, Theodore H., O. S. '06 Res. Box 1918, Lethbridge Jackson, John A., To. '97 Judge of District Court, Court House, Res. 1238-4th Ave., S.

Medicine Hat

Blanchard, Charles H. S., McG. '05 Law-yer, 426 4th St., A. Collins, Sidney M., Neb. '11 Lawyer

BRITISH COLUMBIA

Barnaby Lake

Jamieson, John S., McG. '10 Lawyer

Barnet

Spafford, Arthur L., McG. '07 Manager, Nichols Chemical Co.

Kerrisdale

Wilson, Alexander D., To. '04 Lawyer-Major

Port Moody Cartwright, Conway, McG. '01 Physician Princess

Tremlett, James W., Le. '11 Mining En-gineer, Princess Camp, British Copper Co.

Vancouver

- nderson, William G., To. '07 Lawyer, 24 Fairfield Bldg., Res. 3415-1st Ave., W. Anderson,
- Campbell, John A. F., McG. '98 Physi-cian, Gen. Hosp., Res. 213 Vancouver Blk.
- Carder, Edward D., To. '96 Physician, 718 Greenville St., Res. 615-13th Ave., W.
- Carson, John P., Jr., Minn. '11 Bus. 313 Water St. Clark, John A., To. '06 Lawyer, 901 Van-couver Blk., Res. Alberni St.

- Jamieson, John S., McG. '10 Lawyer, 922-5 Rogers Bldg. McCune, William R., Tec. '11 1152 Main-land St., Res. Douglas Lodge McKay, John, To. '99 Principal, 1600 Bar-clay St., Res. 1195 Bute St. Mather, William A., McG. '06 Superin-tendent, Canadian Pacific Ry., Res. Van-couver Hotel Ordway Alonzo B. Wis '00 Civil En-
- Ordway, Alonzo B., Wis. '09 Civil En-gineer, 626 Birke Bldg. Scott, Douglas S., McG. '15 949 Jarvis
- St. To. '15 Training,

- St. Seymour, Murton A., To. '15 Training, Res. 1059 Robson St. Seymour, Richard A., To. '18 Res. 1059 Robson St. Sheppard, Edmund C., To. '10 Lieutenant, 72d Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Res. Douglas Lodge, 12th & Granville Sta. Tupper, Charles, McG. '01 Civil Engi-neer, Barclay St. White, Harold P., N. Y. '15 Railway Contractor, 404 Welton Bldg., Res. 140 Davie St. Wilson, Alexander D., To. '04 Lawyer-Major, 72d Battalion Can. Exp. Force

Victoria

- Higgins, Charles P., McG. '99 Physician & Surgeon, 7071/2 Fort St., Res. 352 Moss St.
- Mitchell, Arthur K., Tec. '09 Hydraulic Engineer, c/o Canavan & Mitchell

Wallhachin

Styer, Archibald, Lf. '11 Student

MANITOBA

Oak Lane

narman, John E., To. '17 Lieutenant, Res. c/o Thomas Sharman Sharman,

Winnipeg

- Birchard, Frederick J., To. '01 Chemist, Dept. of Trade & Commerce, Postal B Station
- Chown, Henry B., McG. '14 Lieutenant, Res. 263 Broadway Drewry, William S., To. '05 & McG. '06 Engineer, Redwood Brewery, Res. Red-

- Engineer, Redwood Brewery, Res. Red-wood Evans, William W., To. '12 Lawyer, Western Lines, C. N. Ry., Res. 28 Casa Loma Apts. French, Jesse C., My. '05 Galvin, William D., Minn. '02 Retail Lumber, 607-8 Confederation Life Bldg., Res. 275 Yale Ave. Griffen, Frank F., McG. '07 Electrical Engineer, Res. Suite 3, Dorchester Apts. Griffin, Gerald H., McG. '12 Res. 54 Smith St. Jolliffe, Richard O., To. '97 Professor, Univ. of Manitoba, Res. 3 Harvard Ave.

- Ave.
- Ave. Lindsay, Guy. A., McG. '16 Res. 93 Wellington Crescent McLaughlin, Leo J. M., To. '10 Sales Mgr., 301 Trikune Bldg., Res. 6812 Grosvenor Ave. Mott, Harold E., McG. '19 Student, Res. 139 Middle Gate St. Paterson, Charles G., To. '96 Clergyman, 99 Young St.
- 99 Young St. Popham, Clarke H., McG. '16 344 Ellice Ave.

- Ruttan, Francis N., McG. '08 Architect, 802 Confederation Life Bldg., Res. 1021
- Sharman, William H. B., McG. '14 Mer-chant, W. J. Sharman, Res. 207 Academy Rd. Tupper, Charles S., McG. '05 Ravens-court
- court
- court Varnam, Leon E., Hv. '08 Civil Engineer, 745 Wolseley Ave. Walker, Samuel B., To. '04 Physician, 204 Kennedy Bldg. Valston, Marion C., Minn. '05 Ketail Lumber, 701 Canada Bldg., Res. 265 Dromare Ave. Waugh, Oliver S., McG. '06 Physician, Boyd Blk.
- Wickson, John A., McG. '14 61 Kennedy
- Young, Frederick A., To. '97 Physician-Major, Res. 96 Roslyn Rd.

NEW BRUNSWICK

Rothesay

Peters, Oliver R., McG. '02 Physician

St. John

Rowley, William E., McG. '00 Physician, 184 Princess St.

Woodstock

MacAffee, John, Tu. '19 Student, Res. Green St.

NOVA SCOTIA

Amherst

Clarke, Herbert S., To. '10 Civil Engi-neer, 18 Prince Arthur St.

Dartmouth

Allan, Lorne J., To. '99 Civil Engineer, Dartmouth Branch Line

Halifar

- Allan, Lorne J., To. '99 Civil Engineer, Res. 27 South St. Townshend, Charles S., McG. '09 Mana-ger, Res. c/o Sir Charles Townshend

Lawrencetown

Hall, Charles F., Hv. '87 Teacher

Wolfville

Hanney, Neilson C., U. '02 Professor, Acadia Univ.

Yarmouth

Stewart, Robert H., Tu. '16 Cosmos Mills

ONTARIO

Bradford

Evans, Graham T., To. '17 Lieutenant Grahame, Victor E., To. '07 Lieutenant, Can. Exp. Force 76th Battalion

Brantford

- Boddy, Albert H., To. '13 Law Stu-dent, 95 Nelson St. Waterous, Logan M., McG. '05 Water-ous Engine Co., Res. 52 Lorne Cres-cent
- Woodvatt, Charles F., McG. '11 Res. 36 William St.

•

Chatham

Bell, Charles C., To. '96 Physician, Capt. Can. Exp. Force, Res. 3 Stanley Ave.

Cobalt

Campbell, Angus D., To. '11 Mining En-gineer, O'Brien Mine

Collingwood

Ballard, George W. M., To. '04 Lawyer-Major, 76th Battalion Can. Exp. Force

Cookstown

Brown, Hubert A. W., To. '12 Physician-Captain

Dundas

Clark, Thomas C., To. '13 Physician Laing, Peter A., To. '04 Civil Engineer, Can. Exp. Force, Res. Box 293 Wilson, Charles, McG. '12 Manufacturer, John Bertram & Sons

Exeter

Stanbury, James G. S., To. '96 Lawyer Fergus

Kerruish, Thomas M., To. '16 Student-Lieutenant

Ford City

Hoyt, Hayward N., Mch. '03 Draftsman

Galt

Gourlay, Val F., To. '11 Manufacturer, c/o The Peter Hay Knife Co.

Goderich :

Walter, Royland A., To. '17 Lieutenant, c/o Wm. Walter

Guelph

Spotton, Anson, To. '96 Judge, Welling-ton County Court Tyler, William H., To. '06 Palliologist, Res. 66 Paisley St.

Hamilton

- Ballard, George W. M., To. '04 Lawyer, Major, Res. 196 George St. Fletcher, Hugh M., To. '05 Insurance, Federation Life Ins. Co., Res. 116 McNab St. S
- McNab St., S. Husband, Lester,
- McNab St., S. Husband, Lester, To. '16 Lieutenant, Res. Jackson St. Keays, Perceval H., Hv. '13 Manufac-turer, 122 McNab St., N., Res. 108 East Ave., S. Yeates, Ernest G., To. '99 Manufacturer Canada Machinery Corp. Yeates, Percy M., To. '05 Manufacturer, Nat'l Machinery & Supply Co., Ltd., Res. 25 Undercliffe Ave. Zimmerman, William, To. '16 52 Stirton St.

- St

Ingersoll

Clark, James H., To. '12 Lieutenant, Res. P. O. Box 56

London

- Bell, Charles C., To. '96 Physician, Cap-tain Can. Exp. Force, A. M. C. LeSueur, Norman L., To. '09 Lawyer-Lieut, 70th Battalion Can. Exp. Force-McCutcheon, Hugh E., To. '13 Lieuten-ant, Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O.

- Shoebottom, Lionel R., To. '17 Lieut., Res. 31 Wilson St.
 Spencer, Alexander C., To. '07 Lieutent-ant, Res. 300 Dufferin Ave.
 White, Harold F., To. '03 Student Man-ufacturer, c/o Geo. White's Sons' Co., Ltd., Res. 730 Dundas St.
 Wright, Walter G., McG. '13 Lecturer, Res. 300 Hyman St.
 Young, Frederick A., To. '97 Physician-Major, 27th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Army P. O.

- Niagara Falls Bevan, Edgar C., To. '16 Lieutenant, Can. Exp. Force, R. F. A. Medit. Exp. 11th Div. 58th Brigade, Res. c/o The Rev. William Bevan Grav, Arthur G., To. '13 Mining Engineer, 417 Victoria Ave. Hill, Harold W., Co. '07 Chemist, c/o American Cyanamid Co., Res. 14 Ryer-son Ave.
- son Ave.
- Oakville Hart. Ronald R., To. '11 Manufacturing Stationer

Orillia

Rossiter. Henry P., To. '09 Lieutenant, 76th Battalion Can. Exp. Force

Osweken

Holmes, Cecil U., To. '99 Physician

Ottawa

- Audette, George A., McG. '15 161 Daly
- Ave. urn. George D., McG. '15 Canadian Fxpeditionary Force, Res. 255 Metcalfe St. Burn.
- Davies, Thomas A., McG. '03 236 Metcalfe Ave.
- Ave. Gordon, Andrew R., To. '19 Lieut., A. E. F. Machado. José A., Hv. '83 Vice-Presi-dent, 224 Wellington St., Res. 169 Daly

- dent, 207 round Ave. Machado. José A., Jr., Hv. '17 Student, Res. 169 Daly Ave. Telford. Robert. To. '00 Civil Servant, Customs Dent.. Res. 88 Secord Ave. Whitcher, Wilfred C. W.. McG. '08 Militia Dept., Ross Bldg., Res. 88 Carling Ave.

Owen Sound

- Kylie, Edward T., To. '01 Associate Pro-fessor. Captain 147th Battalion Can. Exp. Force Telford. Maxwell, To. '01 Contractor, 509-8th St., A. E.

Pembroke

White, Gerald V., McG. '01 -

Perth

McIntyre, Peter F., To. '17 Sergeant

Peterboro

- Bookhout, Alden F., U. '98 Electrical Engineer, Canadian General Electric Co., Res. 297 Maitland Ave. McPherson, Angus W., To. '07 Physi-
- cian

Petewawa

Reid, Fawcett A., To. '06 Lieut., 10th Battalion, C. F. A.

Pickering

Richardson, Cecil C., To. '17 Student, c/o F. H. suchardson

Prescott

Sackett, Martin R., Sy. '80 U. S. Con-sular Service

St. Thomas

Jones, Frank E., A. '92 Merchant, 62 Curtis St.

Sarnia

- Sarnia Dimmitt, Ralph F., D. P. '14 Ass't Chemist, Imperial Oil Co. Hanna, William N., To. '17 Lieutenant, Res. 236 Brock St. LeSueur, Norman L., To. '09 Lawyer-Lieutenant, Res. 240 Vidal St., W. LeSueur, Richard V., To. '99 Lawyer, Harms, Le Sueur & McKinley, Res. 240 Udal St., N.

Sault St. Marie

Wurtele, John S. H., McG. '04 Electri-cal Engineer, Algoma Steel Corp., Res. 143 McGregor Ave.

Stratford

Preston, William J., To. '14 Lieutenant, 48 Shrewsbury St.

Sudbury

- Sperry, Francis L., W. R. '85 Chemist Thomas
- Rossiter, Henry P., To. '09 Lieut., Res. 27 Erie St.

Toronto

- Toronto Allin, Richard W., To. '96 Educational Sccretary, Confederation Life Bldg., Res. 163 Briar Hill Ave. Ambrose, John R. W., Minn. '03 Civil Engineer-Chief Engineer, Toronto Ter-minal Ry. Co., Res. 29 Cliff Rd. Anderson, Burritt L., Ro. '03 Insurance, Clapp & Anderson, Res. 151 Spadena Rd.
- Rd.
- Rd. Ballantyne, Charles C., To. '14 Physician, Toronto General Hospital, College St., Res. 262 St. George St. Banigan, Joseph, Br. '12 & To. '17 Stu-dent, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 120 Doug-las Dr. Beckett, Samuel G., Cn. '92 Architect, Res. 404 Brunswick Ave. Bennett, Stewart G., To. '14 Lieutenant, Res. 16 Howland Ave. Biggs, George M., To. '04 Physician, 14 Bloor St., W. Biggs, Samuel P., To. '04 Lawyer, Con-federation Life Bldg., Res. 6 Walmer Rd.

- Rd.
- Boddy, Albert H., To. '13 Law Student, 142 Bloor St., W. Brebner, James, To. '91 Registrar & Sec-retary Univ. of Toronto, Res. 67 How-
- Brebner, James, To. '91 Registrar & Sec-retary Univ. of Toronto, Res. 67 How-land Ave. Brebner, John B., To. '17 Corporal, Res. 67 Howland Ave. Brown, Alexander G., To. '03 Lecturer, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 596 Huron St. Brown, Frank E., To. '00 Lawyer, 301 Sumsden Bldg., Res. 106 S. Drive Brown, Hubert A. W., To. '12 Physi-cian-Captain, 169th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force

- Force



- Bruce, Harry A., Cn. '05 Physician, Can. Exped. Force, A. M. C. Bruce, Herbert A., To. '92 Surgeon, 64
 - Bloor St. Candee, Charles N., Jr., To. '14 Chemical Engineer, 243 College St., Res. 39
 - South Drive arveth, William H., To. '04 Physician, 178 Huron St., Res. 18 Major St. Carveth,
 - Chestnut, Frank L., Mar. '79 Merchant,

 - Chestnut, Frank L., Mar. '79 Merchant, 27 Seaton St.
 Coleman, Dilly B., To. '14 Gregory & Gooderham, Barristers
 Cooper, Grant, To. '97 Lawyer, Canada Life Bldg., Res. 79 Kendal Ave.
 Couison, John L., McG. '02 Mining En-gineer, 801 Traders' Bk. Bldg., Res.
 I9 Rosedale Rd.
 Craik, William A., To. '02 Magazine Writer, Res. 52 Forbar Rd.
 Crawford, Henry J., To. '88 Teacher, Univ. Schools, Bloor St., Res. 153 Glen-dale Ave.

 - dale Ave.

 - dale Ave.
 Darby, Clarence R., U. '06 Electrical Engineer, 12 Adelaide St., E., Res.
 81 Salem Ave.
 Dryer, Reginald P., Mch. '03 Ass't Gen.
 Sales Manager, 212 King St., W., Res.
 9 Ellesmere Apts., 18 Oriole Gardens
 Fletcher, Almon A., To. '13 Physician, Res. 532 Huron St.
 Fletcher, Kenneth G., To. '08 Invest-ment Broker, Fletcher, McFarlane & Co., Res. 16 Chicora Ave.
 Foulds, Archibald, Jr., To. '04 Lawyer, 123d Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Sun Life Bldg., Res. 91 Crescent Rd.
 - Foulds, William C. 70. '11 Civil Engi-neer, City Engineer's Office, Res. 91 Crescent PL Fraser, Feter L., To. '07 Sales Manager, Crown Life Bldg., Res. 77 Winchester Co
 - St
 - Gallie, John G., To. '11 Physician-Cap-tain, Res. 143 College St.
 - Gibson, John J., To. '00 Manager, Traders' Bk. Bldg., Yonge St., Res. 125 Spadena Rd.
 - Rd. Gibson, Thomas, To. '97 Lawyer-Major, 168th Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Res. 88 Roxborough Drive Gordon, Andrew R, To. '19 Lieut, Res. 73 Delisle Ave. Gordon, David W., To. '14 Law Student, Osgoode Hall, Queen St., W., Res. 172 Isabella St. Gordon, Vancouver C., To. '12 Lieutenant-Flying Corps, Imp. Army, 172 Isabella St.

 - St
- St. Graham, Charles W., To. '06 Chemist, Faculty of Univ. of Toronto, Res. 58 Dingwall Ave. Gray, Arthur G., To. '13 Mining Engi-neer, Res. 8 Dale Ave. Hall, Alfred V., Tu. '06 Landscape Archi-tect & Engineer, 71 Bay St., Res. 14 Langley Ave. Hardy, Charles R., N. Y. '05 Manufac-turer, T. Eaton Co., Ltd., Res. 68 Duggan Ave. Harries, William E., Cn. '08 Landscape Architect, 71 Bay St., Res. 154 Carlton St.

- St.
- St. Hart, Melville M., To. '11 Lieutenant, Res. 25 Willcocks St. Hart, Ronald R., To. '11 Manufacturing Stationer, Wellington St. Hart, Richmond W., To. '06 Lawyer, Traders' Bk. Bldg., Yonge St., Res. 26 Willcocks
- Traders' Bk. Bl 25 Willcocks St.

- Henderson, Charles B., To. '11 Lawyer-Lieutenant, 15th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force, Res. 30 High Park Blvd. Hodgson, Joseph E., To. '96 Res. 107 Homewood Ave. Howland, Goldwin W., To. '97 Physician, 539 Condition American Science Science Science American American American American American Science Science Science Science Science Science American Science Sc

- Howland, Goldwin W., To. '97 Physician, 538 Spadina Ave. Hunter, Andrew W., To. '98 Lawyer, 57 Yonge St., Res. 192 Jameson Ave. Hutton, Maurice, To. '79 Professor & Prince Arthur Ave. Irving, Thomas C., To. '03 & McG. 06 Major, Engineers of 1st Can. Exp. Forces, Res. 246 Huron St. James, Wilfred C., To. '16 Lieutenant. Toronto Recruiting Depot, Res. 144 St. George St. Keachie, Lester M. B., To. '13 Law Stu-dent, 142 Bloor St., W., Res. 25 Ed-gar Ave.
- dent, 142 gar Ave.
- gar Ave. Kemman, Herbert F., Ill. '12 Baseball Player & Farmer, Toronto International League Baseball Club Kilgour, David F., To. '00 Insurance, 112-118 King St., W., Res. 6 Lawrence Conc.
- Cres.
- Kirkwood, William A., To. '95 Professor, Trinity College, Univ. of Toronto, Queen St.
- Queen St. Klotz, Waldemar C., To. '02 Ass't Supt., Canadian Ammonia Co., Ltd., Res. 68 Jackman Ave. Kylie, Edward J., To. '01 Associate Pro-fessor, Univ. of Toronto Lang, Arthur G., To. '03 & Co. '05 Ass't Engineer, Continental Life Bldg., Res. 67 St. Clair Ave., E. Loudon, Thomas R., To. '05 Professor, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 107 Sheldrake Ave.

- Ave
- Ave. Lovell, William W., Ro. '92 Elec. Engi-neer, With Canadian Westinghouse Co., Res. 58 Lympstone Ave., Lawrence Pk. McCurdy, James F., To. '66 Professor, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 510 Jarvis St. McCutcheon, Frederick W. C., To. '96 Salesman, Union Stock Yards, Res. 16 Biggar Ave. McCutcheon Hugh E. To. '13 Lieuten.

- Biggar Ave. McCutcheon, Hugh E., To. '13 Lieuten-ant, Res. 142 Bloor St., W. McKay, Alexander L., To. '19 Student, 13 Prince Arthur Ave. McNairn, William H., To. '99 Lecturer, McMaster Univ., Res. 415 Brunswick
- Ave.

- Ave.
 Mackenzie, Alexander J., To. '96 Physician, 154 Carlton St.
 Marshall, Alexander, To. '12 Traders' Bk. Bldg., Res. 407 Manning Ave.
 Martin, John A., To. '02 Sales Manager, Res. 164 Walmer Rd.
 Megan, Francis P., To. '03 Advertising Mgr., Traders' Bk. Bldg., Yonge St., Res. 11 Blythewood Ave.
 Murray, Gilbert McI., To. '98 Secretary, 1410 Traders' Bk. Bldg., Res. 86 Chestnut. Pk. Rd.
 Nicholson, Harry M., To. '10 Physician-Captain, Res. 142 Bloor St., W.
- Captain, Res. 142 Bloor St., W. Penn, Charles T., Minn. '11 & Wis. '12 Business, Indiana Quarries Co., Res. 45 Ernescliffe Apts. Proctor, Homer F., To. '18 Student, Res. 328 Spadina Rd. Reade, Robert C., To. '05 Journalist, Arts & Letters Club, Adelaide St., E., Res. 142 Bloor St. W. Reid, Fawcett A., To. '06 Lieut., Res. 30 South Drive

- Reid, Fawcett A., 30 South Drive

- Robertson, James M., To. '14 Architect, Res. 531 Palmerston Blvd. Rowland, John A., To. '96 Lawyer, 18 Toronto St., Res. 174 Walmer Rd. Russell, Thomas A., To. '99 General Mgr., The Russell Motor Car Co., Res. 162 Walmer Rd. Scully, Hugh D., To. '06 Secretary, Rus-sell Motor Car Co., Res. 36 Binscarth Rd
- Rd.

- Rd. Shoebottom, Lionel R., To. '17 Lieut., Univ. O. S. Co. Stewart, James F. M., To. '00 General Manager, Port Credit Brick Co., Res. 85 S. Drive Ten Broecke, James, My. '84 Professor, McMaster Univ., Res. 16 Elgin Ave. Thompson, Christopher C., To. '17 Lieu-tenant, 124th Battalion, Can. Exp. Force, Res. 24 Crescent Rd. Toms, Charles G., To. '08 Contractor, 12 Rusholme Pk, Crescent M. Yan Every, John F., To. '96 Teacher, High School of Commerce, Res. 13 Wells St. Wallace, Malcolm W., To. '96 Associate
- Wells St. Wallace, Malcolm W., To. '96 Associate Professor, Univ. College, Univ. of Tor-onto, Res. 171 Robert St.s Webster, Howard, To. '13 Architect-Lieu-tenant, 34th Battery, Can. Exp. Force, Res. 306 Russell Hill Rd.
- Will, Joseph S., To. '97 Associate Pro-fessor, Univ. College, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 56 Ranleigh Ave. Wilcox, Edward M., To. '01 Publisher, Res. 123 Bay St.
- Wood, Frank A., To. '18 Lieut., Res. 439 Walnut Rd.
- Wood, William A., P., To. '96 Actury, 46 King St., W., Res. 194 Cottingham St.
- Wright, William J. T., To. '11 Architect, Faculty, Univ. of Toronto, Res. 419 Markham St.

Trenton

- Edmund V., To. '04 Poultry Hardy,
- Farmer, Robert G., To. '06 Contractor, R. Weddell, Robert G., To. '06 Contractor, R. Weddell & Co. White, George D. V., McG. '02 Book-
- keeper

Walkerville

Woollatt, David H., McG. '15 Res. 55 Devonshire Rd.

Waterloo

Mathers, Alvan S., To. '17 Student

Wellandport

Coleman, Dilly B., To. '14 Law Student

West Toronto

Juhler, Albert E., Le. '91 Manager Ma-chinery Business, Res. 26 Adelaide St. Martin, John A., To. '02 Sales Manager, Russell Motor Co.

Winchester

Cameron, Norman S., McG. '15

Windsor, Crawford, N. R., Mch. '17 Travelling Representative, D. M. Ferry & Co. McVicar, Archibald, To. '96 Teacher

QUEBEC

Beloeil

Suckling, Gerald A., McG. '12 Canadian Explosives Co. ·

Clarenceville

Reid, Edward S., McG. '08 Physician

Grand Ligne

Therrien, Leonard A., Br. '94 Clergyman, Feller Institute

Huntington

MacLaren, Frank H., McG. '03 Civil Engineer

Lennoxville

Spafford, Arthur L., McG. '07 S. L. Spafford

Massawippi

Beane, Arthur, Hv. '11 Y. M. C. A. Secretary

Montreal

- Baillie, Archibald F., McG. '08 Merchant, Dominion Oilcloth Co. Baillie, George I., McG. '17 Lieutenant, Res. 133 Crescent St. Black, Alan H., McG. '16 Can. Expedi-tionary Force, Res. 21 Cote de Neiges Rd.

- Rd. Brown, William G. B., McG. '07 Thomas Davidson Mig. Co. Browne, William G., To. '98 Investment Broker, 22 St. James St. Burgets, Warren R., Br. '12 Pastor's Assistant, Emmanuel Congregational Church, Res. 127 Drummond St. Burnett, Henry D., McL. '84 Superintend-ent, 8 Queen St. Cameron, Alexander G., McG. '12 Staff Officer, Res. 590 Pine Ave., W. Chaplin, Charles, McG. '04 Professor, Montreal Technical School, Res. 300 Harvard Ave., Notre Dame de Grace Cockfield, Alfred E., McG. '17 Heavy Bat-tery, Res. 23 Selkirk Ave. Cockfield, Alfred E., McG. '10 Secretary, 45 Alexander St., Res. 30 Durocher St. Durid N. McG. '15 Core Excedi
- Śt.

- St. Craig, David N., McG. '15 Can. Expedi-tionary Force, Res. 268 Bishop St. Davidson, Carl G., McG. '13 Royal Fly-ing Corps, Res. 292 Stanley St. Davidson, James H., McG. '98 Manufac-turer, Davidson Mfg. Co. Davidson. Thomas R., McG. '06 Manufac-turer, Thos. Davidson Mfg. Co. Davis, Angus T. W., McG. '98 Mining Engineer, 80 St. Francois Xavier St. Davis, Huntly W., Tec. '98 Architect, 80 St. Francois Xavier St., Res. 2 Sum-merhill Ave. Dexter, Robert C., Br. '12 Social Worker.
- Dexter, Robert C., Br. '12 Social Worker, 70 Mance St., Res. 265 Regent Ave., Notre Dame de Grace
- ickie, Robert W., To. '94 Clergyman (Presbyterian), Crescent St. Church, Res. 644 Dorchester St., W. Dickie,
- Draper, George C., McG. '14 Res. 47 St. Mark St.
- Duff, Alexander H., McG. '98 Lawyer, 232 St. James St.
- Duggan, Kenneth L., McG. '13 Lieutenant, Res. 120 McTavish St.
- Dunton, Wilson E., McG. '17 Lieutenant, Res. 21 McGregor St.

- Durley, Richard J., McG. Hon. Consult-ing Engineer, 4 Beaver Hall Hill, Res. 20 Summerhill Ave. Fisher, Eric B., McG. '08 Army Service Corpa, Res. 660 Sherbrooke St. Fisher, Philip S., McG. '16 Royal Naval Air Service, Res. 660 Sherbrooke St., W. Fry, Henry S., McG. '16 Res. 66 McTavish St. Forer, Charles E. Col. 200 Destance Mark

- Fryer, Charles E., Cal. '99 Professor, Mc-Gill Univ.
- Gilmour, James E., U. '06 Merchandise Manager, 822 Notre Dame St., Res. 121 Shearer St.
- Shearer St. Grier, Archibald E., McG. '08 443 Mac-Kay St. Grier, Arthur H., McG. '06 269 Bishop C.
- St

- St. Grier, George W., McG. '00 1112 Notre Dame St., W., Res. 65 Ontario Ave. Gudewill, Charles E., Co. '90 Civil En-gineer, 702 Mountain St. Gurd, Fraser B., McG. '04 Physician, 406 MacKay St. Hadley, Clifford D., McG., '12 Canadian Expeditionary Force, Res. 897 Welling-ton St.
- ton St. Hadley, Henry, McG. '06 Civil Engi-neer, Res. 1021 Wellington St.
- Hague, Kennington H. S., McG. '14 Sani-tary Corps, Res. 389 Mountain St.
- Hartman, Louis J., Sy. '05 & McG. '16 Student, McGill Univ. Medical School
- Heward, Francis S. B., McG. '12 Canadian Officers Training Corps, Res. 136 Mansfield St.
- field St. Holland, Gerald A., McG. '04 Chemicals, Shaughnessy Bldg., Res. 546 Sherbrooke St., W. Hyde, George T., Tec. '01 Architect, 14 Phillips Sq., Res. 72 Westmount Blvd. Hyde, Walter C., McG. '14 Can. Exp. Force, Res. 696 Pine Ave. Jackson, Frank C., To. '01 c/o Connolly & Jackson

- Force, Res. 696 Pine Ave. Jackson, Frank C., To. '01 c/o Connolly & Jackson Kohl, George H., McG. '09 Electrical Engineer, 297 Peel St. Le Mesurier, Charles S., McG. '09 Law-yer, 107 St. James St., Res. 26 Mc-Tavish St. Lockhart, Frederick A. L., McG. Hon. Physician, 38 Bishop St., Res. 100 Fort St.

- St. Joint, Allan G., Hv. '03 Manufactur-ing, 17 Blenry St. McConnell, Robert E., McG. '98 Physi-cian, Res. 234 Bishop St. McCuaig, Clarence N., McG. '13 Captain, Res. 682 Mountain St. McCuaig, George E., McG. '06 Stock Broker, 17 St. Sacrament St., Res. 682 Mountain St. McGill, Frank S., McG. '15 Lieutenant, Res. 28 Summerhill Ave. McGill, John B., McG. '11 Res. 28 Sum-merhill Ave.

- McLean, Hugh, McG. '17 24 Linton Apts., Sherbrooke St., W. McLeod, William McL., McG. '18 Stu-dent, Res. McGill Univ. Observatory
- McMaster, Andrew R., McG. '01 Lawyer, 189 St. James St. '00 Coal
- McMaster, Arthur W., McG. Merchant, Dominion Coal Co.
- Mathewson, Frank S., McG. '12 Lieuten-ant, Res. 215 Drummond St.
- Megan, Gerald J. W., To. '06 Lieutenant, 148 Battalion Can. Exp. Force, Res. 28 McTavish St.

.

- Moseley, Frank A., McG. '12 Heavy Ar-tillery, Res. 409 Guy St. Nelson, Ellis L., McG. '07 472 Guy St. Papineau, Talbot M., McG. '04 Lawyer, 189 St. James St., Res. 316 Sherbrooke St. W. Patch. Frank S. McG. '09 Surgeon 33
- St. W. Patch, Frank S., McG. '99 Surgeon, 33 Biahop St. Pedley, Hugh S., McG. '09 Lawyer, 2 Place d' Armes, Res. 739 University
- Robb, Roland W. T., McG. '05 120 St.
- James St. Roberton, Kenneth B., McG. '16 Lieu-tenant, Rea. 138 Creacent St. Ross, Stanley G., McG. '09 Physician, Res. 111 Durocher St. Royce, John A., U. '13 Electrical Engi-neer, 121 Shearer St., Res. 103 Fort St.
- St.
- St. George, Harry L., McG. '00 Con-tractor, 127 Stanley St., Res. 4038 Tup-per St. Schellens, Eugene L., McG. '15 Railroad, 26 McTavish St., McG. '07 Architect, 982 St. Catherine St., W. Stevenson, Bayne H., McG. '14 Res. 147 Bishop St. Stewart, Thomas, McG. '07 Lawyer, 160 St. James St., Res. 43 St. Mark St.

- St.
- St. Stewart, William, McG. '07 Lawyer, Res. 9 Selkirk Ave. Sutherland, Forbes D., McG. '03 Finan-cial Reporter, 42 St. Sacrament St., Res. 314 Sherbrooke St., W. Sutherland, John F., McG. '17 Can. Exp. Force, Res. 900 Pine Ave., W. Terroux, Arthur M., McG. '18 Student, Res. 797 University St. Thomas, Jack W., McG. '98 20 St. Nicho-las St. Vollmer, Edward B., Sy. '96 Immigrant

- Jas St. Vollmer, Edward B., Sy. '96 Immigrant Inspector, U. S. Immigration Service Walker, Harold E., McG. '07 Lawyer, 107 St. James St., Res. 59 Traialgar
- Ave.
- Waugh, William R., McG. '14 Can. Exp. Force, Res. 88 Linton Apts., Sherwood St., W.
- Wilkins, George, McG. Hon. Physician, 538 Dorchester St., W. Wilkins, Walter A., McG. '99 Physician,
- Winkins, Waiter A., McG. '99 Physician, 30 Stanley St.
 Woodyatt, James B., McG. '07 Superin-tendent, 43 St. Francois Xavier St.
 Wright, Walter G., McG. '13 Lecturer, McGill Univ.
- Younge, Robert J., To. '02 Financial Agent, R. J. Younge & Co., 179 St. James St., Res. 344 Mountain St.

Quebec

- rown, John S., McG. '17 Can. Army Medical Corps, Res. St. Foye Rd. Brown
- Brown, William G. B., McG. '07 Res. St. Foye Rd.
- Carter, William Le M., McG. '02 77 Esplanade Ave.
- Cole, Francis T., McG. '10 Civil Engi-neer, Eastern Canada Steel Co., Res. 72 De Salaberry St.

Thetford Mines

Smith, Charles V., Ru. '98 Civil Engineer

Victoriaville

Laferriere, Alfred L., Bd. '01 Business

Westmount

Westmount Baillie, Archibald F., McG. '08 Merchant, Res. 634 Victoria Ave. Browne, William G., To. '98 Investment Broker, Res. 357 Melville Ave. Burnett, Henry D., To. & McL. '84 Su-perintendent, Res. 528 Landsdown Ave. Davidson, James H., McG. '98 Manu-facturer, Res. 50 Aberdeen Ave. Davidson, Thomas R., McG. '06 Manu-facturer, Res. 601 Roslyn Ave. Duff, Alexander H., McG. '98 Lawyer, Res. 419 Mt. Stephen Ave. Duff, Alexander H., McG. '98 Lawyer, Res. 467 Strathcona Ave. Holdgson, Sidney J., McG. '14 Army Service Corps, Res. 321 Kensington Ave. McAvity, Allan G., Hv. '03 Manufac-turing, Res. 506 Victoria Ave. McMaster, Andrew R., McG. '01 Law-yer, Res. 365 Metcalfe Ave. McMaster, Arthur W., McG. '00 Coal Merchant, Res. 78 Arlington Ave. Nelson, Ellis L., McG. '09 Surgeon. Res.

Nelson, Eflis L., McG. ⁹⁰⁷ Res. 595
Victoria Ave.
Patch, Frank S., MtG. '99 Surgeon, Res. 68
Westmount Blvd.
Robertson, James H. H., McG. '15 4156
Dorchester St.
Rutherford, John B., McG. '18 Student, Res. 109 Cote St. Antoine Rd.
Sclater, Arthur N., McG. '09 Res. 4331
Montrose Ave.
Suckling, Gerald A., McG. '12 Res. 4193
Sherbrooke St. W., McG. '98 Res. 165
Edgehill Rd.
Vollmer, Edward B., Sy. '89 Immigrant

Edgehill Rd. Vollmer, Edward B., Sy. '89 Immigrant Inspector, Res. 441 Mt. Pleasant Ave. Williamson, Alexander D., McG. '14 Royal Horse Artillery, Res. Westmount Bivd. Williamson, Allan, McG. '14 Westmount Battery, Res. 525 Mt. Pleasant Ave. Williamson, Norman T., McG. '15 Can. Exp. Force, Res. 143 Westmount Bivd. Woodyatt, James B., McG. '07 Superin-tendent, Res. 5 Hudson Ave.

SASKATCHEWAN

Millstone

Wilson, Ole K., Minn. '90 Grain Merchant

Prince Albert

Baker, Colin E., To. '16 Law Student, Res. c/o Thomas E. Baker Harris, Bruce F., Minn. '02 Wholesale Lumber, Res. 329-21st St., W.

Regina

Bishop, William G. V., McG. '98 Con-tractor, Box 818, Res. Cor. Leopold, Crescent & Angus Sts. Colclough, Thomas A., To. '98 Deputy Attorney General, Assiniboia Club Laird. William A. C., To. '14 Lieutenant, Can. Exp. Force MacLean, Dan, Jr., To. '18 Lieutenant-Student

Student artin, William M., To. '98 Member of Parliament, House of Commons Martin,

Wilcox

· Norton, Earl T., Wis. '17 Student

YUKON

Dawson

Bragg, Thomas G., Hv. '96 Supt. of Schools, Res. P. O. Box 397

CENTRAL AMERICA

COSTA RICO

Port Simon

Donaldson, Chester, Ham. '84 Consul

MEXICO

Coyoacan, D. F.

Brown, Robert A., Mar. '95 Teacher

Etzatlan, Jalisco

Henderson, Walter T., Bd. '04 Business

Guadalajara

Ahumada, Miguel, Jr., Tec. '06 232 De la Torre, Austin L., Ru. '14 Civil Engineer, 678 Placeres St. Howland, John, A. '76 Missionary, Colegio Internacional

Guanojuato

De Votie, Vernon C., Ham. '03 Mining, P. O. Box Apartado 59

Mexico City, D. F. Allen, Howard B., Tec. '18 Student, Res. c/o American Ambassador Graves, Charles B., Tu. '97 General Man-ager, Mexico Light & Power Co. Hoffmann-Pinther, Alfred L., Tec. '19 Student, Res. Apartado Postal, 684 Parker, Charles B., My. '06 Government Official

Mixcoac, D. F. obart, Charles B., Cn. '98 Engineer, Avenida Morelos Hobart,

Pachuca, Hidalgo

Hanhausen, Frederick, Co. '10 Mining Engineer, Cia Real del Montey Pachuca

Parral

Benedict, William R., A. '05 Mining Ea-gineer, Res. Alvarado Mining & Mill-ing Co.

Patos, Durango Valdes, Clemente, Tu. '87

Rancho de la Cruz

allace, James E., Ro. '73 Clergyman (retired), Ixtacalco Wallace,

San Blas Sinaloa

Tays, Eugene A. H., U. '84 Mining En-gineer, Cia Minera Occidental Mexi-CADA

San Dimas, Durango

Townsend, Robert H., Hv. '09 Mechanical Engineer

Torreon, Coahuila

Pound, George H., Mch. '04 Insurance, Apartado 96

WEST INDIES

BAHAMA ISLANDS

Nassau

Howard, Oscar F., Cg. '08 Artist

BERMUDA

Hamilton

Walker, Bernaru . Res. Victoria St. Bernard W., McG. '18 Student,

CUBA

Camaguey

Sanchez, Adolfo R., I.e. '14 Chemist, Francisco Sugar Co., Res. Avellaneda 6 Towshend, Charles S., McG. '09 Manager, Camaguey Electric Co.

Havana

Andrade, Roberto A., N. Y. '13 Sales-man, Lonja del Comercio 428-429 Hubbard, Joseph F., Hv. '98 Y. M. C. A. Sec'y, Res. Egido 12 Lotspiech, Robert G., W. R. '03 Student, c/o Swift & Co., 72 Aguiar Shand, Frank C., Lf. '11 Vaudeville, With The Orion Four, c/o M. Bradt, Havana Post

Post

Suarez, Edward R., Co. '09 O'Reilly 56

SOUTH AMERICA

ARGENTINA

Buenos Aires

Aleman, Fernando, Cn. '07 General Guido 1953

1953 Boley, Frederick W., Tec. '19 Student, Res. 613 Calle, Belgrano Finney, Edson M., Ch. '15 Cattle Buyer, Armour de la Plata, Reconquista 37, Res. 1433 Calle Callas Kellogg, Ralph De W., Ch. '15 Clerk, National City Bank, New York, Calle San Martin 84 Taylor, Lester C., Le. '89 Engineer, 541 Calle Rodriguez Pena

Taylor, Lester C., Le. '8 541 Calle Rodriguez Pena

BRAZIL

Rio de Janeiro

Rio de Janeiro Dick, Archibald H., Jr., U. '15 107-9 Avenada Rio Braneo Edwards, Paul Le R., Cal. '14 Diplomat, Sec'y U. S. Legation Huntress, Fred A., Hv. '91 Transporta-tion, Rio de Janeiro Tramway Light & Power Co., Caixado Correio 571 McGovern, Rudolph A., N. Y. '07 Mining Engineer, Avenida do Caes, 437, Res. 6 Cosme Velho, Larangerras

Sao Paulo

Prado, Plinio da S., Hv. '95 Coffee Busi-

Dulley, Charles J., St. '97 Electrical Engineer Dulley, Fred L., St. '97 Teacher

Mantzas

umas, Claudio, Le. '02 General Super-intendent, Central Perfuergo, Calimete Dumas.

Oriente

Nunez, Edward A., Le. '09 Res. Santa Lucia

Sanchez, Alfredo J., Le. '01 Director, Sanchez, Alfredo J., Le. '01 Director, Sanchez, Rafael F., Le. '98 Director & Engineer, Santa Lucia Sugar Co., Santa

Lucia

Santiago

Aragon, Marcelino, Jr., N. Y. '09 Mechani-cal Engineer, Highway Dept. CubanGoyt.

Wilkinson, Frederick A., N. Y. '00 Civil Engineer-Manager, Ice Factories

JAMAICA

Kingston

Rowley, Lorne E., McG. '03 Mígr's. Ag't, 33 King St. Rudolf, Vernon I., To. '18 Student

ST. LUCIA

Castries

Peter, ter, Alan G., McG. '19 Student, Res. West Indies House Dunnottar

CHILE

Chanaral

Burton, R. A., Tu. & Sy. '09 Mining En-gineer, Andes Exploration Co.

Coquimbo

Merryweather, Hubert, Tec. '04 V. Pres. & Gen. Mgr., Bethlehem Chile Iron Mines Co., La Higuera

COLOMBIA

Bogota

Triana Eduardo P., Le. '90

Santador

Suarez, Albert C., Pa. '00 Physician, Cucuta

EQUADOR

Quayaquil

Houston, Henry C., Tu. '10 Civil Engi-neer, Gobierno del Ecuador

PERU

Lima

Andrade, Roberto A., N. Y. '13 Sales-

man Mendoza, Jose M., Le. '02 Agent, Balti-more Locomotive Works, Res. Malam-bito 779

VENEZUELA

Caracas

Pond, Theodore S., Ham. '60 Missionary



•

r

1

Alphabetical Index

Abbreviations—A., Amherst; Bd., Bouodoin; Br., Brown; Cal., California; Ch., Chicago; Cy., Coldy; Cg., Colgate; Co., Columbia; Cn., Cornell; D. P., DePawo; Ham., Hamilton; Hv., Harvord; Hoa., Honorary; Ill., Illinois; Ind., Indiana; I. S., Iowa State; Lt., Lafayette; Le., Lehigh; McG., McGitl; Man., Manhattan; Mar., Marietta; Mi., Miami, Mch., Michigan; My., Middlebury; Minn., Minnesota; Neb., Nebraska; N. Y., Neov York; Nw., Northwestern; O. S., Ohio State; Pa., Pennsylvania; Pa. St., Pennsylvania State; Pu., Purdue; Ro., Roohester; Ru., Rutgers; St., Stanford; Sw., Swarthmore; Sy., Syracuse; Tec., Technology; To., Toronio; Tr., Triniy; Tu., Tufts; U., Union; Wa., Washington; W. J., Washington and Jefferson; Wes., Wesleyan; W. R., Western Reserve; Wms., Williams; Wis., Wisconsin.

237 Corrections have been made in the Geographical Directory which were too late for insertion in the body of the book.

Aballi, George J., Le. '10 131 Abbey, Edward N., Ham. '05 & Co. '08 71, 95 Edward W., Ham. '71 92 Samuel H., Cn. '09 80 Abbot, Edwin H. Jr., Hv. ¹⁰³ Arthur L., Minn. '97 164 Charles F., My. '38 156 Edward J., N. Y. '95 176 George L., Ham. '10 96 Harlan P., Br. '85 32 James F., St. '59 221 James P., Br. '74 30 John A., McG. '14 136 Paul R., Ham. '04 95 Sewall W., Cy. '32 51 William A., Bd. '58 21 Abele, Richard P., Sw., & A. '11 21, 228 Abererombie, Ralph. Hv. 106 03 Abercrombie, Ralph, Hv. ¹⁰³ Ablewhite, Hayward S., W. R. '11 Abrams, Ernest R., Ch. 106 281 12 Joseph A., Pa. '07 Abt, David M. P., Ru. 47 194 220 Acheson, Alexander G., Cn. '17 82 Arthur M., Cn. '14 Ackerman, John H., Ru. 81 213 Ackert, Winfred R., Ru. '92 215 Ackley, Samuel P., Bd 25 Acton, Charles A., My. 161 07 Adair, Alexander, U. '55 261 Frank E., Mar. '10 143 Fred L., Minn. '98 164 Joseph A., Ham. '84 93 Adams, Arthur K., Tec. 242 242 '10 Carl H. O., Mch. '10 153 Charles E., Cg. '15 65 Charles L., Hv. '00 104 Charles L., Ham. '47 89 Charles N., Mar. '77 139 Charles R., Br. '80 31 Charles W., Jr., Hv, 12 '18 David B., Ch. '13 47 Edward P., Ham. '58 90

Elliot S., Cy. '18 56 Elmer E., Minn. '06 165 Frank R., Ch. '04 45 Frank W., Minn. '10 166 Harold E., My. '16 162 Henry M., A. '51 11 Henry N., Le, '94 129 James, Jr., Hv. '05 107 Jarvis M., Wms. '51 287 John L., Minn. '98 164 John M., Wa. '17 271 John Q., Nw. '89 182 John S., Mar. '12 143 Joseph W., Le. '93 Myron, Ham. '63 90 Norman W., Ham. & K. R. '15 97, 282 Robert E. Wis. '01 297 Pachert E. Wis. '58 288 W. R. '15 7. R. '15 97, 282 Robert E., Wis. '01 297 Robert F., Wma. '88 288 Robert F., Co. '91 68 Robert H., Mi. '72 145 Robert J., Wma. '52 287 Samuel R., Wes. '51 275 Sidney DeW., Minn. 1 164 164 '01 Thomas D., A. '53 11 Walter B., Wms. '13 293 Whittlesley, W. R. '56 Willis S., Ch. '09 Addy, Arthur R., Mar. '92 276 46 141 William B., Mar. '88 141 Adler, Issac, Ro. '89 206 Adrian, Anthony F., N. Y. '13 180 Adsit, Spencer M., U. 263 '77 Agan, Karl E., U. '15 Agee, Alva J., Mar. '8 268 Agnew, Herman P., Sw. 19 180 140 229 Ahlers, Frederick J., Cn. 74 '73 Ahlheim, Harry J., Ham. 96 ^{'12}, ⁹⁶ Ahrens, Benneville K., Le. ^{'09}, ¹³¹ Don E., Neb. ^{'14}, ¹⁷¹ Ahumada, Miguel, Jr., Tec. ^{'06}, ²⁴² Aiken, Eugene C., Ro. ^{'777}, ²⁰⁵ 12 George D., Cn. '84 Ailes, Millard E., D. P. '19 205 76 88

Ainsworth, Charles L., Minn. '12 167 Edward L., Minn. '18 168 Aken, James N., U. '18 268 Akers, Kenneth W., W. 282 Akens, K Akers, Kenneta w., w. R. 118 Walter H., Ham. & W. R. '14 260 Janiel F., U. '51 261 Ephriam R., U. '48 260 William L., U. '48 260 Alaniva, John W., Wis. '18 301 301 **'18** Albers, Otto J., Wa. '09 270 Albright, Henry F., Jr., Ch. '18 48 Alcott, Ahaz, N., W. J. 273 '65 William P., Wms. '61 288 Alden, Charles L., Wms. 287 51 Richard C., Le. '18 William F., My. '89 Aldendifer, George L., 132 158 Pa. '11 Alderman, Earle S., Mar. 195 140 '85 Karl E., Ro. '10 Alderson, Victor C., Hv. 210 98 85 Aldrich, Charles E., Jr., Hv. '02 Hv. '02 Charles S., Nw. '93 Charles S., Br. '94 Morton A., Hv. '95 William R., Cy. '82 Williaw W., Br. '97 Aleman, Fernando, Cn. '07 105 183 34 101 34 '07 80 Alexander, Allan K., Co. 68 ⁷⁹³ 68 Ernest L., N. Y. ⁷⁹ 174 Glenn H., O. S. ¹18 191 James F., Mch. ¹04 152 Rob R., Hv. ¹04 106 William H., ⁷04 258 William H., ⁷0. ²99 & Cal. ¹00 40, 246 Lyrandroxieth Allistic '93 Alexandrovitch, Alexis, Mar. Hon. Alford, Frank L., D. P. 113 86 '0Q Newell G., Sw. '09 Roy E., D. P. '12 Allan, Leigh, St. '99 & McG. '00 134, 228 87

134, 221 Lorne J., To. '99 246

Thoburn S., McG. '17 137	Allis 16
Allbright, William H., Ham. '76 92	Allyr
Alleman, Roscoe C., W.	1
Allen, Adolos, N. Y. '78 174 Alden W., Cy. '16 56	Alsdo S.
Alfred M., Hv. '82 98 Cady H., Ham. '07 95	Alstr
Charles E., A. '57 13 Charles E., Wis. '99 297 Charles I., Lf. '89 122 Charles V., Tec. '93 239	'11 Alt, '18 Altan
Charles V., Tec, '93 239 Charles W., My. '03 160	Altan '05 Alton '79
Chester, Wis. '15 300 Conrad M., Neb. '13 171 Edmund T., Cg. '79 58	79 1 Alwo
Edward B., Ham. & U. '57 90, 262	Amb
OI 207	N. J
Frederick E., Ru. '73 213 Frederick H., My. '00 159	Ames '85
George H., Mch. '98 151 George H., Jr., Ham.	Cn.
'08 96 Hamilton F., Wms. '88 290	Mi
Hampton R., Hv. '10 109 Harry E., Bd. '15 28	H
Harry W., Minn. '95 163 Henry W., Br. '68 29 Herbert C., Jr., A. '13 22	1 1 88'
	'88' J
	'17
Howard B., Tec. '18 243 Hugh, Wis, '12 299 Ira W., Ham. '50 89 Ira W., Jr., Wms. '84 289	Amid Amm '16
'84 289	Amsle '06
Ira W., Jr., Ill. & Ch. '14 47, 116 James B., Bd. '12 27 Jerome, A. '51 11 John B., U. '40 258 John C., Cg. '74 58 John T. N. Y. '02 177 Joseph. Hv. '92 100 Josephus W., Ro. '67 204 Leroy A., Mar. '16 14 Marcus C., Cg. '81 & U. '85 59, 264 Morris C., Hv. '11 110	Ancor
John B., U. '40 258 John C., Cg. '74 58	Ander Y.
John T. N. Y. '02 177 Joseph, Hv. '92 100	Ander Y. B
Joseph. Hv. '92 100 Josephus W., Ro. '67 204 Leroy A., Mar. '16 144 Marcus C., Cg. '81 & U. '85 Morris C., Hv. '11 110 Ormanzo, U. '54 261	B
& U. '85 59, 264 Morris C., Hv. '11 110	
Ormanzo, U. '54 261 Orson P., A. '52 11 Philip L., Wis. '99 297	Č
Phillip S., Wms. '91 290 Pierce G., Bd. '04 26	
Marcus C., Cg. 31 & U. '85 59, 264 Morris C., Hv. '11 110 Ormanzo, U. '54 261 Orson P., A. '52 11 Philip L., Wis. '99 297 Phillip S., Wms. '91 290 Pierce G., Bd. '04 26 Ralph W., Sy. '98 233 Richard C., Tu. '10 255 Richard M., Hv. '11 & Cal. '14 M., Hv. '11	Ē
Richard M., Hv. '11 & Cal. '14 43, 110 Richard O., Bd. '18 28 Pobert M. St. '12 222	FG
Robert M., St. '02 222 Ronald S., Ch. '19 48	Н
Richard M., Hv. 71 & Cai. '14 43, 110 Richard O., Bd. '18 28 Robert M., St. '02 222 Ronald S., Ch. '19 48 Thaddeus E., Ch. '15 47 Theodore H., Co. '03 70 Walter C., Co, '17 73 William, U. '40 258 William, Ro. '59 203 William F. Co. '03 70	H Įe
William, U. '40 258 William, Ro. '59 203 William F., Co. '03 70	
	j, K
William H., Ro. '65 204 Allender, Clarence S., Mar. '16 144 Allerdice, David W.,	HOOOOODEEEEFFGGGHHHFLLLLKKKKKK
Allerdice, David W., Mch. 10 153 Allin, Richard W., To.	
'96 245	Andra Y.

on, Ralph T., Nw.
 0
 187

 Robert C., A. '53
 11

 n, Anderson, U. '11
 267

 Gurdon, S., Pa. '03
 194

 Louis M., Pa. '03
 194

 William E., Pa. '07
 194

 lorf, George W., O.
 '11

 11
 189
 . 187 om, Albert F., Pa. 195 Frank H., Jr., Nw. 187 , mer, William H., Mi. 145 n, Charles G., Ham. 92 Davis, Wma. '38 '242
 Davis, Wma. '38 '243
 Dod, Clyde G., 111. '17 117
 rerg, Julius H., Cg. '12 64
 Y. '12 & A. '13 '22, 180
 John R. W., Minn. 165 165 s, Charles B., Wms. 289 Charles Wilberforce, . 78 Clair E., Nw. '96 & nn. '97 164, 178 75 inn. '97 164, 183 Francis W., Tr. '76 250 Frank P., Mar. '77 139 Fred E., Hv. '03 106 Herman V., Br. & A. 17, 33 11, Waldo B., Cy. '89 Richard, Hv. '07 Vernon S., Cy. '04 Waldo B., A. & III. 52 108 54 23, 117 don, Ralph C., A. '04 20 terman, Karl J., Lf. er, Edward S., Pa. 194 na, Paul J., Le. '17 132 Erberg, Edward N. '04 177 '04 177 '04 177 erson, Albert A., N. & Sy. '97 176, 233 Arthur J., Tu. '12 255 Bert A., Ill. '15 116 Burritt L., Ro. '03 209 Carl E., U. '12 267 Carl O., Tu. '16 256 Charles, U. '40 258 Charles H., Cn. '83 76 Clifford S., Br. '00 35 David B., Ch. '10 46 Earle C., Nw. '04 185 Edgar M., Lf. '15 126 Erastus, Wms. '46 285 Frank, Mar. '76 139 Frank, A., Neb, '06 170 George C., Cy. '09 Secorge C., N. Y. '19 181 Harold, Wis. '16 301 Howard C., N. Y. '88 175 Hugo B., Ch. '14 47 John Y. L. Ro. '19 211 John U., Was. '14 294 John W., Mar, '78 139 Justin K., Sw. '89 225 Kerr C., N. Y. '72 157 Thomas D., Cg. Hon. 113 Wilbur A., A. '02 20 Wilber E., U. '80 264 William G., To. '07 247 rade, Roberto A., N. '13 180 rberg, Edward N. '04 177 ade, Roberto A., N. '13 180

Andrew, Harold S., N. Y. '87 Andrews, Arthur I., Br. 01 35 ³⁵ Benjamin R., Cn. '01 79 Charles E., Hv. '04 106 Charles M., Tu. '00 253 Charles P., U. '17 268 Clayton F., Neb. '14 171 Edward D. A. '15 23 Clayton F., Neb. 14 171 Edward D., A. '16 23 Elisha B., Br. '70 30 Francis E., Mar. '74 139 Francis E., Mar. '74 139 Frank H., Br, '84 32 Fred P., St. '17 234 George A., Cy. '92 52 George F., Br. '92 33 George L., Cg. '17 65 Harold V., A. '16 23 Jesse, U. '46 260 John J., McG. '03 134 William Bertrand... '92 52 Cy. '92 Andrus, Jonathan C., Cn. Angell, Edward B., Ro. 74 205 Ernest, Hv, '11 William C., Br. '66 Angevine, Fred C., Br. '82 110 29 32 Angier, Roswell P., Hv. 102 ⁹⁷ 102 Angle, George K., Lf. '85 122 Jay W., Lf. '89 122 Jay W., Jr., Lf. '17 127 Anglim, William G., Minn. '04 165 Annett, Thomas H., Nw '14 186 Annis, Burleigh S., Cy. 52 '85 Anson, Emerit M., Nw. '17 187 Antell, Henrick, Cn, '17 Tristan, Cn. '13 Anthony, Alfred W., Br. 82 81 32 '83 Alfred W., Jr., Br. 15 38 '15 Antisdale, Louis M., Ro. 207 93 Antrim, Walter, Pa. '15 Applegate, George H., Cg. '18 Appleton, Donald, Hv. '18 93 197 65 112 ¹¹⁸¹¹² Apthorp, Rufus, Wms. ¹⁵⁷²⁵⁸ Aragon, Marcelino, Jr., N.Y. ¹⁰⁹ Archer, Augusta R., McG. ¹⁰¹¹³⁴ R., 134 Arensberg, Charles F. C., Hv. '01 Hv. '01 Walter C., Hv. '00 Arey, David K., Cy. '05 Harold C., Cy. '03 Leslie B., Cy. '12 105 104 54 55 Argersinger, Roy E., U. '01 266 Armeling, Henry R., Ill. 114 '06 Armington, Asa W., Br. 35 Armitage, Thomas, Cg. 113 Hon. Arms, Clarence S., U. '05 266 Samuel D., Gg. & Ham. '83 59, 93 Ham.

Andreae, Marcus C., Ru.

218

175



Armsby, Alfred L., A, '03 20 Armstrong, Albert M., Sy. '07 Afred W., Sy. '01 234 Frank L., Mi. '18 147 George W., Tu. '08 254 Jabez E., Sy. '94 233 James W., Cal. '06 42 John C., Cal. '16 44 Obadiah P., Ru. '16 219 Solon, Wea. '56 275 Thomas D., Mar, '18 144 Arnd, Charles A. '75 14 Frederick, A. '82 16 Arndt, Franklyn T., Pa. St. '17 19 Arner, Albert L., Mch. '86 149 St. 17/ 199 Arner, Albert L., Mch. '86 149 Arnett, Trevor, Minn. '94 163 William E., D. P. '03 86 Arnold, Francis E., Ro. George A., Tu. '92 Henry J., Ro. '61 Herbert F., Pu. '18 John E., Tu. '98 Louis W., Tu. '93 Mervin V., Sy. '13 Preston F., Br. '13 ington, William F.,... 205 251 203 202 252 251 237 37 Arrington, Br. '88 Arthur, James H., Br. '70 30 Artman, Charles E., Sy. Ashby, Ralph M., Ch. 236 46 Asher, Clyde B., O. S '05 188 Ralph H., O. S. '10 189 Walter S., Nw. '95 183 Ashley, Frederick W., W. R. '85 278 Ashmore, Frank S., Br. '75 30 William, Br. '70 30 Ashum, John H., Wis. '07 298 Ashworth, Perry J., Mar. '03 142 Askren, Thomas M., Wa. 270 Aspinwall, Judson, Wm. '87 Wilbur F., Nw. '84 182 Aten, Courtenay N., Co. 73 Athens, Alvin G., D. P. 88 Atherton, George W., Ru, Hon. Atkin, Hercules B., Pa. 113 194 '07 Atkins, Lawrence B., Ro. 211 Nelson F., Wms. '45 285 Atkinson, Alvin W., Sw. '90 225 Charles B., N. Y. '76 174 Edward E., Br. '79 31 Hugh F., I. S. '18 121 Edward E., Br. '79 31 Hugh F., I. S. '18 121 Pearce, Le. '89 128 Attix, James C., Lf. '95 123 Atwater, Collins, Wms, 293 09 Pierce, Minn. '18 168 Atwood, Anthony W., U. 262 '63 Carl W., Br. '10 37 Ephraim H., Nw. '13 186

Ivan J., Nw. '12 186 Joshua, 3rd, Tec. '92 239 Orville E., Ch. '02 45 Raymond L., Bd. '19 28 William E., Bd. '10 26 William G., I.f. '09 Ru. '10 U 25 218 Bacon, Carroll B., Ham, & Ru. '10 125, 218 William H., N. Y. '72 173 Aubrey, E. G., D. P. '12 Aude, Herman T. R., Cg. 87 63 Audette, (05 George A., McG. '15 Auel, Carl B., Co. & Cn. '92 68, 137 77 Augur, Charles B., N. Y 175 Augustus, Charles G., O, S. '11 '11 189 Aurness, Rolf C., Minn. '17 168 Austin, Charles B., Ham. 8 Charles B., D. P. '13 87 Clarence M., A. '85 16 Dwight E., Mch. '13 & r. '14 38, 154 George L., Hv. '07 108 91 '68 Dwight E., Mch. 13 œ Br. 14 38, 154 George L., Hv. '07 108 Henry A., U. '47 260 James H., Pa. '05 194 James M., U. 39 258 James R., D. P., '16 88 Samuel G., O. S. '90 17 Samuel G., O. S. '90 17 Samuel J., U. '47 260 Sydney B., Cn. '95 77 Walter S., Ro. '99 208 William W., Tu. '02 253 Auten, Meredith B., Bd. '12 5 5 6 7 Averill, Theodore B., A. 21 007, James B. Ham. '67 91 Nelson N., Ham. '55 90 Royal A., U. '98 265 Truman G., Ham. '56 90 Avery Walter L., O. S. '14 190 S. '14 190 William H., Ham. '73 92 Axtell, Archie G., Bd. '95 24 Paul H., Cg. '16 65 Ayars, Henry M., Hv. '86 98 Aydelott, John C., Ru. '91 215 Francis W. Bo. '71 204 Ayer, Francis W., Ro, '71 204 Frederick B., Wms. '96 291 Ayers, Howard, Mch. '83 148 James C., O. S. '14 190 Aylsworth, Joseph W., Tec. '03 241 Ayrault, John, Jr., Le. 132 Babb, Rexford N., O. S. 191 Winfred H., 290 117 Wms. '95 Babcock, David T., St. & Cal, '11 42. Frank Irving, A. '75 Leon W., Bd. '17 Willis G., Cg. '82 Babson, Richard C., Hv. '12 223 14 28 50 110 12 Bach, Gilbert W., Nw. '18 187 Bachelder, Calvin L., Bd. '18 Thomas F., Cy. '58 49 Bachman, John J., Pu. 202 Backus, Lester J., Cg. '04 63 Rufus N., Cg. '79 58

Bacon, Carron E., '93 94 Charles B., Cg. '95 61 Edward L., Lf. '12 126 Emery A., Cg. '90 60 Francis M., Mch. '99 151 Frank R., Lf. '07 125 Harold R., Co. '92 68 Henry M., Wms. '45 285 James P., A. '75 14 Robert E., Lf. '17 127 Samuel F., Wms. '47 286 Seward, Ham. '16 97 Thomas S., Wms. '42 284 William T., Wis. '96 296 Bacone, Almon C., Ro '58 Badeau, Harry U., Ru William Badger, Minn. A., '00 164 Minn. '00 Baer, John L., Lf, '02 William G., Hv. '04 Bagen, Eugene D., Man. & N. Y. '76 Bahney, Luther W., St. '12 106 174 223 Bahny, Solomon L., U. '02 Bahret, Henry G., U. '17 268 Bailey, Albert E., Hv. 101 '94 Charles C., My. '98 Edward L., U. '52 Franklin C., Mch, 159 261 148 182 2 Frederick J., My. '01 George H., My. '04 George N., My. '08 Harrison, A. '72 Henry L., My. '86 Irving W., Hv. '07 James G., Cg. '05 Jesse M., Br. '16 John G., My. '59 Ledrard M., W. R, 4 '01 160 156 161 14 158 108 63 38 156 278 '84 Leonard H., Wms. 294 '17 Raymond H., Cal. '05 41 Raymond N., Pa. St. 198 11 Robert M., My. '72 157 Rupert H., Neb. '10 170 William B., A. & Co. 22, 72 Baillie, Archibald F., McG. '08 135 George I., McG. '17 137 Bainbridge, William E., Wis. '86 Wis: *86 William F., Ro. '62 203 William S., Co. '93 68 Baird, Edwin C., U. '77 263 Henry M., N. Y. 113 Jesse L., Mi. '77 & Ham. '75 92, 145 Winfield E., Nw. '09 185 Baisden, Leo B., Wa. '12 270 Baisinger, William C., Pu. '09 201 Baker, Abijah L., Ro. '61 Albert A., Br. '84 Albert B., Sw. '13 Alvinus, Ham. '59 Arthur E., Br. '83 Charles A., Co. '99 Charles D., Cn. '74 Charles N., Jr., Cn. '10 Ro. '61 203 228 90 32 69 74 82 110 Colin E., To, '16 249

146

Edward O., Bd. '13 27 Edwin A., My. '02 160 Edwin W., Sw. '16 229 Emerson W., Hv. '04 106 Frank I., Hv. '09 109 Franklin, Jr., Le. '95 129 George A., Co. '92 68 George F., Jr., D. P. 10.5 86
 Seorge F., W, J. '64 273

 George L., Cy. '97 53

 George T., Br. '80 31

 Harry P., Mch. '95 150

 Henry F., Jr., Sw.
 110 229

9 229 Henry S., My. '69 157 Henry T., Sy. '04 235 James S., Ham. '57 90 John W., Hv. '08 108 Richard H., Cy. '83 150 Robert B., Cg. '16 Robert C., N Y. '05 178 Samuel H., Sy. '77 230 William H., Wm³. 4 290 '94 William W., Hv. '98 103 Bakewell, Benjamin C., Ru. '85 Ru. '80 214 Ru. '80 214

- Thomas W., Ru. '80 214 Balch, Burton M., Ham.
- 04 '95
- Francis D., Tec. '93 239 John W., Wis. '09 299 Balderson, John N., Sy. '08 235

¹⁰⁸ Baldwin, Algernon S., Wms. '36 283 Edward A., Co. '89 67 George S., W. R. '15 281 Henry C., Jr., Sw. 229

- Louis C., Cg. '14 Norman L., A. & Ch. 65
- 22, 46 '11 1 2. Otis D., Cal. '04 Philip S., Cg. '12 Ralph F., Mch. '13 Roger A., Cn. '08 Samuel E., Ro. '69 Stanley E., Cg. '12 Wareham S., Mch 41 64 154 80 204 64

Mch. 152 '01 William O., A. '51 William S., Ch. '14 William W., Wms. 11 47

'45 285 William W., Jr., Cn. 79 '05

- Winfred E., D. P, '90 84 Baldy, Wesley H., U. '15 268 Balhatchet, William, Jr., Mch. '11 154
- Ball, Charles B., Wms. 285
- Clinton W., Mar. '16 144 Raymond N., Ro. '14 211 Ballantyne, Charles C., To, '14 248
- To. ¹⁴ Ballard, Addison, Wms. 284
 - 2 Carl McN., St. '11 223 George W. M., To. 247 '42 '04
- William R., Man. & N. Y. '78 138, Ballart, Ferdinand J., U. 138, 174
- 263 Frederick A., U. '80 264
- Ballinger, Charles A., Ind. '11 118 George H., Mi. '16 147

Homer, Mi. '10 146 Horace, Mi. '08 146 Ballou, Henry L., A. '92 18 Siddney M., Hv. '93 100 William J., A. & Br. '97 19, 34 Balston, James H., N, Y. 173 Baltz, Jacob R., Pa. '10 Banchard, William D.. Wms. '47 Pa. '10 195 286 Bancroft, Hugh, Hv. '97 102 Winfred, A. '74 14 Bangs, Egbert L., Ham. 80 Harry S., Mch. '80 148 Lawrence C., Wms. '03 202 ¹⁰³ William S., Hv. '92 100 Banigan, Joseph, Br. '12 & To. '17 J. 27 249 Richard D., Br. '16 38 Banister, Frank G., Sy, 232 '88 232 Banker, Claude R., O. S. 189 '08 Howard J., Sy. '92 Bannard, John, U. '46 Bannister, Bryant, Ill. 232 260 115 '11 John H., Ill. '18 Kimball, Ill. '11 Banta, Arie, U. '46 Barber, Clarence H., A. 117 115 260 15 '77 Clifford M., Wms. '07 202 Judson C., Cg. '75 Samuel, Lf. '86 Barbour, Harris M., Br. 58 122 **'**06 36 Barcley, Alexander, Minn. '07 166 Durant, Minn. '08 Barcus, Walter J. E. Tec. '08 166 242 Barden, Tilson C., Ro. 203 Bardin, Almon G., U. '71 263 Bardwell, Harold E., A. '10 21 Baremore, Henry R., N. Y. '78 Bargfrede, John F., Wms. '09 174 203 Barhite, John A., Ro. '81 205 Barkalow, Rees H., Pa. 197 10 Barker, Aretas G., Cy. '62 50 Arthur DeV., Mar. '92 141 '92 141 Bartlett W., Cg. '73 58 Curtis W., Ro. '97 208 Frank D., Sy. '76 230 Henry J., Wms. '44 285 Henry M., Co. '10 71 William, W. R. '72 277 William, Sw. '95 225 Barlow, Basil D., Wms. '06 292 292 06 John, My. '95 159 Roy A., Ro. '11 210 Barnard Clinton, Cy. '13 55 Walter M., My. '01 160 William T., My. '00 159 nes. Albert, Ham. Barnes, Albert, Hon Edward B., Cn. '88 Edwin A., Ro. '82 Herschel B., O. S. 206 190 '15

Howell H., Ill, '19 117

John S., Tec. '08 242 Joseph H., Hv. '99 103 Richard H., D. P. '14 87 Theodore L., Cal. '98 40 Warren H., Tu. '08 254 Wilfred, Cn. '73 74 William G., W. R. 3 281 281 '13

Barnett, Harvey D., Minn. 165 '06

Barney, John McH., Wis. 297 '01 58

Joseph C., Cg. '79 William W., Mar. '73 Barnhart, Arthur G., W. '73 139

- R. '91 Austin F., W. R. '91 278 Virgil F., Ind. '17 119 Barnitz, Frederick B., Pa. '02 278
- Barnum, Charles G., Mi. 160 '05
- ^{'05} Walter L., My. '07 161 Barr, Alan, Wis. '08 298 Clinton M., Neb. '03 169 Edwin J., N. Y. '08 179 Warren E., W. R. '07 280
- '07 280 Barrell, Edward P., Cy.
- '88 Arthur W., A. '86 Frank C., Cg. '88 Julian B., Co. '17 Paul S., Co. '10 Theodore H., Co, '14 Barringer, Theodore B., Jr., N. Y. '94 Barrington, Walter D., O. S. '09 Barron, Elmer W. Tw 52 '88 16 **6**0 73
- 176
- 189 Barron, Elmer W., Tu. 253
- '00 ¹⁰⁰ Frank J., Mar. '12 Frederick H., To. '97 James P., W. J. '64 William H., Br. '91 Barrows, Arthur C., Br, 12 143 '97 245 273
- 33 32 '85
- '85 Chester W., Br. '95 Harris C., Bd. '03 Robert L., Br. '03 William C., Cy. '62 Barry, Charles E., Ca.
 '96 The Way Way Way Way 34 25 35
- Š0 78
- ^{'96} Edwin K., Mar. '17 Rupert J., Mch. '00 William K., Ro. '06 Barstler, Roscoe C., Lf. '06 144 iŝi
- 209 125
- Barstow, Frederic D., Co, 73 '19 103
- Jy ames S., Hv. '98 John S., Mch. '05 William S., Co. '87 Bartel, Max J., St. '05 Bartholomew, Elisha P., A. '72 152 67 222
- 14
- 122
- A. Theodore A., Lf. '88 Bartles, William H., Ru. 212
- ^{'59} Bartlett, Benjamin T., Wms. '95 Donald S., Cy. '16 56 Edward P., Cy. & Ro. '67 S., 200 Frederick J., D. P. '01
 - 84 101 George, U. '40 George M., A. '01 258 19 Lyman, A. '56 12 Peter M., Wms. '50 287 '56 12

522



Bartley, Edward R., Ind. '17

119 Barto, Joseph A., Wa. '11 270 Thomas C., Wa, '14 270 Barton, Alanson S., My.

⁵⁷ 156 Asher H., Cy. '81 51 Edmund B., Hv. '98 103 Frank A., Cn. '91 77 Howard H., Hv. '11 110 James L., My. '81 158 Luther, Ru. '70 213 Mason B., Cg. '18 65 Robert J., My. '84 158 Bary, George, Pa. '06 194 Bascom, Calvin P., Ro, '99 208 '57 156

'99 208

Frank T., Ro. '98 208 Bash, Francis E., Wa. '15 271 Mahlon E., Ind. '14 118

Bassett, Charles K., Cn. 81

Edward M., Ham. & Edward m., 16, 93 A. '84 Elisha B., Wms. '42 284 George M., A. '86 16 Preston R., A. '13 22 Robert S., Cn. '16 82 atchelder, Clark A., 'f- Hon, 113

Batchelder,

Batchelder, Lisia My. Hon. 113 Daniel T., I. S. '13 121 Holmes S., I. S. '08 120 Loren H., My. '74 157 John M., Wms. '49 286 Batchelor, Simeon, Wms. '52

William A., Mar. '78 139 Bates, Clarence M., Wa. 270 '10

Eads, Cn. '89 Edward Payson, A. 76 251 11

11
 11
 Elbert E., Wis. '10 299
 George A., Ham. &
 Ro. '96 94, 207
 George M., Tu. '93 251
 Harry R., Tec. '94 239
 Henry O., Ham. '99 94
 James A., A. '56 12
 Milton B., Jr., Le. 131

'13 131

 3
 131

 Paul M., W. R. '15
 281

 Roy E., Hv. '05
 107

 Wesley. E., Cg, '73
 58

 William H., Ham. '65
 91

 William LaV., Neb.
 2

'12 William P., Br. '02 Batezell, Walter L., Lf. 125

Batterson, Elmer S., Nw.

'96 Sheldon M., St. '10 223 Battey, Owen W., Nw. 182

Battin, Henry W., Cn. '81 75

John W., Cn. '90 77 Batts, Carl T., Cg. '16 65 Bauder, Charles C. W., Le. '96 129

Bauerle, Cecil G., Mar. 144 '10

- Baughman, Walter P. T., Pa. '18 Baukhage, Hilmar R., Ch. 197 '11 46
- Baum, David, Cy. '13 James E., Jr., Sw. '09 55
- 228 Baumgartner, Grover K., Ch. '11 46

Charles M., Jr., N.

Charles an, 178 Y. '07 178 Edward H., My. '76 157 George R., Co. '18 73 James W., W. R. '05 280 John T., Wms. '87 290 Rex M., Hv. '00 104 Bayley, Frank S., Hv. '97 102 Ravliss, Charles, Ham. 89

Bayliss, Charles, Ham. '54

George, Ham, '64 91 Bayne, John S., Wms. '65 289 Bazzett, Edward H., Nw. '02 184

'02
 184
 Beach, Allen E., Mar. '84
 140
 Arthur G., Mar. '91
 141
 Edwin R., U. '60
 262
 Elmer E., Mch. '84
 149
 Ernst W., W. R. '92
 278
 George L., Minn. '16
 16
 George R., Jr., Ch. '05

105 John Newton, Ham, '62_

- 90 Raymond W., Mch.
- '86 177 Walter G., Mar. '88 141 Wardwell, Cg. '71 57 William A., Minn. 163

William H., Ro. '81 205 Beadle, Charles S., Mch.

243

Walter J., Tec. '17 Beal, Frederick W., Cg. '02 62

George M., Cg. '03 Beale, David, Cn. '17 Edward N., Wms 62 82

Wms. 289 Tec.

James McA,, '13

13
 Beall, Edwin R., Ro. '90 207
 Kenneth E., Pu. '19 202
 Lawrence L., Lf. '90 122
 Beals, Bisbee M., Wms.
 '48

103

George C., Hv. '98 Gorham, U. '42 nan, Harry C., Jr., 259 Beaman, H 109

Hv. '10 Middleton G., Hv. 103

Bean, Charles F, K., Tu. 254 '07

George F., Br. '81 George S., Bd. '97 Henry W., Ro. '86 & Hv. '87 99, 31 25

Hv. '87' ..., Ko. '86 & Leland F., Mch. '05 152 Ralph C., Cy. '02 54 Stephen S., Br. '14 38 Beane, Arthur, Hv. '11 110 Charles E. H., Bd. '00 25 Emery O., Bd. '04 26 Beard, Edmund E., W. R, '19 282 Theodore

R, '19 Theodore, Ham. '56

Beardslee, John W., Ru. 212 60 231

Samuel F., Sy. '83 William A., Ru. '88 215

Beardsley, Josiah, W. R. '55 & A. '56 12, 276 Beaton, William, W. R.

276 '56

Beattie, George A., U. '63 262 Hans S., N. Y. '73 173

143 '12 Harold D., Lf, '12 Henry T., Lf. '87 Russell, L., Cn. '13 & Co. '14 Herbert C., Lf. '19 Joe E., Ill. '11 Lawrence R., Co. '15 Beaumont, James B., A. '58 126 122 72, 81 127 115 Beaven, Wordsworth Y., Tr. '71 Beaver, Melvin M., Mch. 250 ^{'16} 155 Winfield A., Nw. '10 185 Beck, Carlton T., Ch., '03 45 George G., Ch. '07 46 Herbert H., Le. '96 129 Wesley H., Le. '90 128 William M., U. '12 267 Becker, Carl H., Mch. '15 155 Charles Eli, Cg. '67 57 Frederick C., Cg. '94 61 George L., Ham. & A. '52 11, 89 '16 155 11, 89 John H., U. '61 262 Norman H., Ham. '62 90 Beckett, Samuel G., Cn. Beckman, Carl W., Cg. '19 66 Beckwith, Albert H., McG. 135 Edward G., Wms. '49 286 George E., Wms. '53 287 James B., Wes. '51 275 Theodore D., Ham. '04 05 Ward M., Ham. '80 Beddow, Wayne S., Nw. 92 187 15 Bedenkapp, Ham, '12 Glenn R., Ham. 12 96 Beebe, Elizur W., U. '50 261 Francis M., Cg. '70 57 Henry W., Ru. '83 214 Spencer DeW., Wis. '02 '93 295 295 Beebee, Albert G., A. '50 11 Z. Lawrence, U. '39 258 Beecher, Milton F., I. S. 10 120 Beeger, Henry A., St. '13 223 Beekley, Albert L., Neb. 171 '10

Beekman, Peter S., Ru. '84 214

Beeler, Dale, Ind. '16 118 William D., Ind. '17 119 Beers, Forrest W., Nw.

182 '89 ^{'89} Francis E., Wes. '54 275 Henry, A. '95 18 Lester D., Cg. '08 63 Beery, Kenneth M., O. S. '18 1924 Beerg Colin I. To '99 246

S. '18 Begg, Colin L., To. '99 246 Beglinger, Fred, Wis. '88 295 Behan, Joseph C., Jr., Ham. '17 97 Behringer, George F., N. Y. & Cn. '69 74, 173 Beiermeister, Frederick J. Wma '04

292

Beiermeister, Frederick J., Wms. '04 Beil, Raymond W., Wa. 271 18

Bek, Hugh E., I. S. '09 120 Belden, Clarendon D., Br. '68

29 Br. '68 Frank O., Cg. '93 61 Belford, Jabez, Mar. '95 141

Digitized by Google

Stanwood F., Ch. '15 47 Beatty, Benton A., Mar. Baxter, Channing W., '12 Co. '15 73 Harold D. Lf. '12

Belknap, Emmet, Mar. 140 '80 ^{'80} Bell, Alfred C., Wis, '94 296 Brinton C., Sw. '98 226 Charles C., To. '96 245 Charles N., My. '68 157 Edward E., Minn. **'**11 166 Frank, Sy. '86 231 Frederic S., Mch. '79 148 Frederic D., A '17 23 George, Lf. '03 124 Frederic D., A '17 23 George, I.f. '03 124 Hiram, Wms. '36 283 James A., Wms. '48 286 James E. S., W.J. '68 273 Leon E., Nw. '84 182 Ralph W., W. R., '19 282 Russell W., Cal. '18 44 Solomon, W. J. '60 273 William H., W. J. 0 273 '60 273 Bellinger, Tr. '73 William F., 250 Tr. Bellis, Alfred P. S., Le. '00 131 Bellows, Elmer E., Cn. '82 Russell H., U. '93 265 Belser, Carl W., Mch, '82 148 Belsley, Benjamin R., Ind. '13 118 Benchley, Robert C., Hv. 12 110 Bendinger, John A., Ro. & Mch. '95 150, 207 Benedict, Arthur J., A. 72 14 Arthur L., Ro. & fch '87 149, 206 Bruce W., Neb. '01 169 Charles C., Mch. '92 150 Frederick S., Cn. '85 76 Harris M., Neb, '97 169 Percy A., Ro. '14 210 Ralph P., Hy. '02 105 Wallace J., Wis. '04 298 Wayland R., Ro. '65 204 Wavne G., Cg. '06 63 William R., A. '05 20 ham., Clarence H., a. '18 '28 '89 212 Arthur L., Ro. æ Mch '87 Benham, Pa. '18 Wesley H., Sy. '89 232 Benkert. Ambrose W., Ind. '09 118 Hw. '92 100 Benner. Allen R., Hv. '92 100 Richard S., Hv. '99 103 Bennetch, Paul B., Pa. St. '09 198 Bennett, Albert A., Br. 37 '10 0 Alberto A., Cg. '86 59 Charles E., Br. '78 31 Charles W., Wis. '92 295 Elli G. A. '55 12 Fred L., Ro. '05 209 Frederick S., Wa. 4 270 '14 270 4 270 George S., A. '91 17 Harold H., Hv. '04 106 Harold S., Cn. '12 81 Henry W., My. '64 156 Hiram. U. '39 258 John A 1'72 14 Hiram. U. '39 258 John A., A. '73 14 Joseph I., Hv. '88 99 Lawrence G., Cn. '09 80 Paul M., St. '16 224 Reuben R., Nw. '18 187 Samuel L., Ham. '78 92 Sidney R., A. '09 22 Sidney R., A. '09 24 Stewart C., To. '14 248 Will E., Nw. '97 184

William F., Pa. '01 193 William M., Cg. '91 60 William P., Wms. '62 289 Bennie, John W., Jr., Mch. '16 Bennie J. V. 155 Benning, Arthur L., U. '04 266 Bennis, Edward M., Pa. US John J., Jr., Pa. '14 196 Bennitt, Brace, Wms. '12 293 Benoit, Harry J., Wa. Benson, Howard L., Lf. '12 126 Bent, James S., Jr., Hv. 106 '03
 '04
 Roderic L., Tec. '19 244
 Bentley, Burt L., Sy. '97 233
 Cyrus, Wms. '44
 285
 Fred, Jr., Ham. '19 97
 Norman S., A. '92
 18
 Perry C., Cg. '70 57
 Benton, Alphonso L., Ham. '56
 90 Benton, A 90 am. '56 Cecil R., My. '94 George A., Cn. '71 Leicester F., Jr., My. 159 74 '0ī 160 Noble L., Pu. '13 201 Warren C., Wms. '48 286 William A., Wms. '43 284 Benz, Howard S., W. R. 280 Benzies, John R., Ch. '10⁴⁶ Benzing, George, Jr., Mi. '18¹⁴⁷ Berg, William G., Nw. _'10 185 Bergen, Charles S., Jr., O. S. '17 191 Berger, John M., Ill. '03 114 Lester D., Ru. '07, 218 Bergert, Henry A., Ill. 114 Berkeley, James P., Mar. '05 142 ¹⁰⁵ Bernard, Floyd E., Ro. ¹⁰⁷, Ch. ¹⁰⁸ Frederick, Tec. ¹¹⁷ Bernbaum, Ernest, Hv. 105 '02 ¹⁰² 105 Berns, John E., Pu. ¹¹4 202 William J., Pu. ¹¹8 202 Berry, Arthur D., Sy. ¹⁰5 233 George R., Cy. ¹⁰5 52 Harrison M., Bd. ¹¹1 27 Henry N., Hv. ¹⁹3 100 William C., Mar. ¹⁴⁴ Bertholf, James H., Ru. ¹⁶⁴ 212 '64 John R., Hv. '01 Bertrand, Philip A., Wis. 212 105 '95 296 '95
 296
 Besson, Harlan, Ru. '07 218
 Best, Isaac O., Ham. '67 91
 Jacob, Wms. '44 285
 Lindsey, Ham. '99 94
 Ralph W., D. P.'90 84
 Raymond C., D. P. '89 84
 Bestor, Arthur E., Ch. '01 '01 45 Orson P., Br, '72 30 Bethel, Mat S., O. S. '12 190 Betteridge, Walter R., Ro. '88 206 Betts, Benjamin A., N. Y. 02 177 Frederick B., W. R. '52 276

Herman B., Cy. '07 55 Karl S., Nw. & Mch. '14 154, 186 Betz, Herman, Ro. '12 210 Beule, Arthur F., Wis. '01 297 ¹⁰¹ Bevan, Edgar C., To. '16 249 Lynne J., Ch. '03 & Cal. '05 41, 45 Ralph H., Br. '04 36 Walter S., Lf. '97 123 Bevier, Louis, Ru. '06 217 Beyer, Walter F., Minn. '12 Bevier, Otto P. D. D. '12 97 12 167 Beyler, Otto R., D. P. '13 87 Bias, Herbert J., Cal. '98 40 Ralph W., Cal. '01 41 Bibb, Eugene S., Minn. '12 Frank L., Minn, '10 166 Bice, Hiram H., Ham. '89 93 Bickford, Leonard D., To. '11 248 To '11 248 Robert S., Hv. '85 98 Thomas, Cg. '75 58 Warren I., Tec. '01 241 Bickmore, Albert H. Cy. '93 John F., Cy. & A. 17, 52 Bidwell, Edwin C., Wms. ·41 284 Howard F., A. '01 Orlando C., Wms, '86 289 ³⁶6
 ²⁸⁹9
 ⁸⁶Bigelow, Amasa, Jr., Cy.
 ⁶²2
 ⁶²50
 ⁶³70
 ⁶⁴70
 ⁶⁴70
 ⁶⁵70
 ⁶⁶70
 5. '05 Biggs, George M., To. '04 247 Samuel P., To. '04 247 Bigham, Robert F., Jr., Pa, St. '13 Bill, Arthur H., W. R. '97 Clarence P., W. R. '94 Prancis P., Tec. '17 243 Prederic L., A. '95 18 Frederick S., W. R. '75 277 R. '75 277 Herber W., W. R. '69 276 Billard, Arthur M., Sy. 18 ¹¹⁸ 238 Billings, Charles, My. '86 158 Moses W., Tr. '75 250 Osmond J., A. '00 19 Sanford W., A. '59 13 Bills, Elmer E., D. P. '11 87 Frederick P., Cn. '14 81 John C., Jr., Hv. '09 109 Billsborrow, Ralph E., Le. & Co. '16 73, 132 Bincham Howard H C L.e. & Co. '16 73, Bingham, Howard H. C., Hy. '87 00 Rutherfurd, Tec. '06 Binzel, Albert V., Wis. 06 242 299 '09 Clarence W., Wis. ¹⁴ Paul M., Wis. '02 Birchard, Frederick J., To. '01 300 297 246 Woodbridge Birchmore, W H., Tr. '76 250 Birckhead, Lennox B., Cn. '12 Cn. Peter H., Cn. '16 82

Bird, Frederick H., Cn.
'11 81 Harold R., My. '06 160
Harold R., My. '06 160 John H., U. '40 258 Remsen D., Lf. '09 125
William N. D., Cn. '80 75
Birge, Edward B., Br. '91 33
Russell H., Br. '94 34 Birkett, Donald S., Wa.
'08 270 Bisterall Charles W. Ha
Birtwell, Charles W., Hv. '85 98 Bisbee, John B., Tu. '15 256
Bishop, Bovette B., My.
 Jishop, Bovette B., My. '60 Charles C., Wis. '06 298 Jacob E., O. S. '12 190 James S., Mch. '79 148 John C., U. '50 261 Percy G., Bd. '09 26 Richard E., Cn. '09 80 William G. V., McG. '98
Jacob E., O. S. '12 190 James S., Mch. '79 148
John C., U. '50 261 Percy G., Bd. '09 26
Richard E., Cn. '09 80 William G. V., McG.
'98 134 Bissell, Alphonso D., U.
'95 265 Benjamin B., Wms.
10
Clarence S., Ro. '93 207 Frank A., W. R. '76 277
Harry P., N. Y. '97 176 Lemuel B., W. R. '76 277
 Charles H., Wms. '58 288 Clarence S., Ro. '93 207 Frank A., W. R. '76 277 Harry P., N. Y. '97 176 Lemuel B., W. R. '76 277 Spencer P., Wis. '15 300 Thomas J. Ru. '86 214 Williston W. S. '92 322
Joseph P., Wms. '58 288 Bjorge, Guy N., Minn.
'12 167 Torfin R., Minn. '16 168 Black, Alan H., McG. '16 137
Black, Alan H., McG. '16 137 Albert S., Tec. '07 242
Torfin R., Minn. '16 168 Black, Alan H., McG. '16 137 Albert S., Tec. '07 242 Alexander, D. P. '96 85 Alexander G., Le.
'12 131 Arthur, Hv. '03 106
121 Arthur, Hv. '03 106 Ellis R., Neb. '08. 170 Frederick L., Mi. '15 147 James L., W. J. '67 273 Lyman F., A. '08 & Hv. '09 21, 109 Palob W Hy. '26' 98
James L., W. J. '67 273 Lyman F., A. '08 &
Hv. '09 21, 109 Ralph W., Hv. '86 98
Thomas F., Jr., Br,
Blackall, Robert H., Cn.
Blackey, John H., Cg. '17 65 Blackman, Floyd H., Hv.
'1 4 111
Blackmer, John, Minn. '96 163 Orlando C., Wms.
Ro. '93 207
P. '97 85
¹ 53 287 Blackmon, Charles D., Ro. ¹ 93 207 Blackwelder, Fred C., D. P. ¹ 97 Blaine, Charles H., U. ¹ 7 Durid P. Hen. ¹ 00 80
779 264 David E., Ham, '49 89 Emmons, Tec. '16 243 Blair, Albert L., Ham: '72 92 Austin, U. '39 258 Maurice L., Bd. '09 26
Austin, U. 39 258
Blake, Alfred C., Cy. '95 53 Arthur W., Tec. '06 242 Arthur W., Bd. '98 25
Arthur W., Bd. '98 25

Clarence E., My. '73 157 Blossom, David H., My. Clarence S., N. Y. '96 ¹⁰⁵ George H., N. Y. ¹⁰⁶ I.⁷⁸ Henry A., Br. ⁷³ 30 Henry B., Wms. ⁴¹ 284 Herbert C., U. ¹¹⁸ 268 James E., N. Y. ⁹⁴ 176 John D., N. Y. ⁹⁸ 174 John R., Co. ⁹² 68 Josept A., Wms. ⁵² 289 Robert W., N. Y. ¹⁸⁷ 175 Silas L., My. ⁵⁹ 156 William E., Cg. ¹⁰⁸ 63 William E., Cg. ¹⁰⁸ 63 William L., Lf. ¹⁰⁴ 124 Blakely, Adoniram J. U. ¹⁵⁹ 262 178 '05 262 '59 Collins, U. '61 Earl H., D. P. '01 Sheldon E., U. '59 Blakemore, Arthur W., Hv. '97 262 85 262 102 Blakeslee, Allen D., W. R. '72 277 Blanchard, Addison, Cy. 50 '63 Albert L., Cy. '94 Charles H. S., McG. 53 '0S 135 Fred W., Cal. '00 Nathaniel B., A. '53 Percy W., A. '02 Solomon M., Bd. '12 Walter C., A. '82 war Charles P. Ha 40 11 20 27 16 Blaney, Charles P., Hv. 99 'QN Blankenship, Harry A., Mar. '14 Mar. '14 Blatz, Alvin C., Wis. '18 301 Gustave G., Wis. '08 298 Blauvelt, Warren S., Co. '90 & Lf. '92 67, 123 Blazier, George J., Mar. 144 14 Bledsoe, Benjamin F., St. 221 96 Bleecker, Robert B., St. 224 '16 Bleekman, George M. Sy. '16 Blenkiron, Joseph M., Neb. '10 M., 237 171 Bleser, Karl E., Minn. 168 '17 Bleyer, Addison M., Wis. Bleyer, Addison M., Wis. '12 Willard C., Wis. '96 296 Bliss, Audley J., My '98 159 Daniel, A. '52 11 Daniel J., A. '58 13 Leroy, Ham. '50 89 Porter C., Ham. '50 89 Porter C., Ham. '61 90 Rodney W., Neb, '01 169 Thomas E., U. '48 260 Block, William E., D. P. '13 87 87 '13 Blocker, Simon, Ru. '05 217 Blodget, Arba, Lf. '99 124 Blodgett, Edwin S., Hv. 110 12 Henry F., A. '57 Homer R., Bd. '96 Warren K., 2nd, Hv. 13 24 110 William E., Hv. '96 102 Bloede, Victor G., Jr., Le. '15 132 Le. '15 deBlois, Austen K., Br. '88 33 Blood, Bryant H., Cn. '89 76 Daniel R., Br. '74 30 Bloom, Edgar S., Pa. '95 192 Bloomer, Joseph, A. '56 12

^{'05} 79 Henry F., Jr., Cn. '03 79 Walter E., Cn, '05 79 Bluet, Arthur A., Cn. '15 82 Blunt, Ambrose, Cy. '63 50 Blyth, Robert B., To. '98 246 Boal, Edgar D., Cal. '19 44 Boardman, Horace P., Wis. '94 Wis. '94 25 '05 Wis. '94 Howard G., Cy. '18 56 Samuel P., A. '92 18 Boddy, Albert H., To. '13 248 Bode, Irwin T., I. S. '15 121 Bodine, George DeW., Ru. '61 Bodman, Albert H. Wms. '48 '48 286 Bodurtha, Robert E., Bd. 15 28 Boerner, Oscar E, Wis. '93 Theodore A., Wis. '89 295 Boesche, Albert Ham. '97 Ham. 94 Bogardus, Arthur G., Cn. 81 ¹² Fri, Wms. '46 285 Jared S., Pa. '05 194 Thomas L., Cn, '08 80 Boggrt, Eugene, Ru. '95 216 Boggs, Thomas E., Sy. 236 12 Bohnet, Herbert F., Wms. '11 Boise, Fisher A., Wms. '49 F., 293 286 Reuben P., Wms. '43 284 Boley, Frederick W., Tec. '19 244 Bolin, Andrew R., Mi. 145 71 71 143 Bolles, Bert V., D. P. 97 85 John A., U. '03 266 Bollman, Fred K., Nw.'15 187 Bolster, Freion E., A. '96 18 Bolton, Edward R., Wms. '90 201 266 291 '99 291
Harry, O. S. '09 189
William L., Wis. '97 296
Bolway, Frank E., Jr., Sy. '11
Bond, Allen, O. S. '09 189
Edward H., Bd. '17 28
Frederick A., Cg. '13 64
Bonebrake, Allen C., Wa.
'14 271 '14 Bonekemper, Wilhelm B., Neb. '08 Neb. '08 Bonnell, Clarence H., Ru, '92 William B., 170 Bonnifield, William B., Nw. '94 183 Boobar, Elwood C., St. 223 10 Bookhout, Alden F., U. 265 98 Bookstaver, Adam · A., 212 Ru. '66 Norton W., 90 Boomer, 1 Ham. '59 Boone, Henry B., Wms. 290 93 3 Herbert S., Mch. & 79, 153 Cn. '03 Booth, Charles W., Cg. 50 **'80** Fenton W., D. P. '92 84

Blount, Harold B., Cn.

Levis M., Sw. '99 226 Newlin T., Sw. '07 227 Samuel B., Hv. '08 108 William W. F., Pa. '98 193 Bordeaux, Pearl S., Bd. '14 27 Borden, Garrick M., Cal. 42 '07 Harold L., McG. '01 138 John Francis, Cn. '04 Boren, Herschell T., D. P. '16 79 P. 88 Boring, Omer K., Mi. 146 146 Borland, Henry W., Man. '78 Borst, John W., Ru. '61 212 Bostwick, Homer Z., O. S. '02 Borsteit, Part 188 '07 Bosworth, Byron, Ham. Charles H., Mar. '77 139 Daniel, U. '63 262 Wayne C, My. '11 161
 Botham, Ralph W. A. '99 19
 Botsford, A. P., U. '47 260 Fil C., U. '47 260 Samuel B., My. '00 159 William H., My. '98 159
 Bottum, Elias H., My. '157
 Bonghon, Clement A. 80 50 Boughton, Clement A., Wis. '97 Bouillon, John H., Co. & N. Y. '12 72, Bourne, Alvah W., Cg. 296 180 58 '76 Álvah W., Jr., Cg. '14 65 Boutwell, Arthur T., A. John M., A. & Hy. '91 17 19, 102 Bouvé, Clement L., Hv. 103 00' Bovie, Verne M., Mar. ³⁰ 142 Bovingdon, John, Wa. '15 271 Sidney, Sy. '87 231 Bowden, Archer, Cal. '10 42 Bowditch, Harold, Hv. '05 107 108 142 5 107 ven, Ai P., Ill. '06 114 Arthur H., Mar. '75 139 Henry C., Br. '64 29 Robert H., Cy. '14 55 Seabury W., Br, '64 29 William M. P., Br. 32 Bowen, '84 32 Bowers, William A., A. ¹⁶ William O., D. P. '90 84 William V., Ch. '13 47 Bowker, Harrison W., Hy. '01 Conveil S., N. Bowley, Roswell S., N. Y. '01 Bowles, Ralph H., Tr. 177 113 Hon. Ralph H., Tr, '73 Bowman, Franklin J., U. 250 267 11 Harlow, Ham. '55 & U. '56 90, John C., Ch. '09 Merchant B., W. R. 90, 261 46 '15 281 Bown, Byron A., Cg. '95 Bowne, Borden P., N. Y. '71 61 173 Bowns, George M. P., Sy. '92 & U. '93 232, 265

Bowser, Edward A., Ru. 212

08 212 Harold J., Ind. '17 119 Herschel P., Ind. '18 119 Boyce, Eugene F., My. '17

1/ 162 John, Ham. '17 97 Thomas E., My. '76 157 Boycott, Cecil M., Cg. '19 66 Boyd, Alan W., Mch. '18 155 Bankhead, W. J. '67 273 Charles A., Br. '96 & A. '98 19, 34

A. '98 19, 34 Franchot H., Ro. '92 207 Gilbert D., Tu. '08 254 Hugh W., W. J. '63 273 Pliny A., Br. '98 35 William A., D. P. '89 84 Boyer, Charles L., Mar.

Edwin S., Pa. '97 Boyle, Norman A., W. R. '13 143 192

281 75

William C., Cn. '79 Boynton, Cyrus C., My. '67 157

7 Fitz W., Sy. '19 238 Francis H., A. '61 13 Henry B., Ham. '52 89 Nehemiah, A. '79 15 Reuben L., Wms. & 1. '47 260, 286 U. '47 260, 286 Boyt, John, Le. '97 129 Braak, Gail V., St. '17 224

Braasch, Frederick W., Wis. '12 Hans E., Minn. '14 William F., Minn, 299

'14 167 164 **'**00

William K., Wis. '12 Brabec, Frank J., Minn. '12 299

'90 163 Bracken, Theodore, Mar.

139 '74 Brackett, Byron B. Sy. 232 '90

Haven D., A. '98 James S., Bd. '16 John G., Hv. '01 Quincy A., Hv. '06 Ranson D., Hv. '06 19 28 105 107 105 Bradbury, Edward E., A.

'56 Frank E., Bd. '96 James T., Cy. '55 John B., Cy. '57 John S., Bd. '07 William F., A. '56 'ford Charles H. Bd 12 24 49 49 26 12 Bradford, Charles H. Bd.

'06 26
Columbus, Nw. '88 182
Robert, Bd. '11 27
William E., Cg. '96 61
Bradley, Frank F., St. '02 222
Franklin S., Tec. '03 241
Harold C., Cal. '00 40
Harry E., Wis. '01 297
Herman E., Ro. '99 208
John E., Wms. '65 289
John J., Ill. '09 115
Thomas S., Wms. '48 286
Bradshaw, Percy H., Co.
'01 70 26 70 '01 Bradstreet, Edward P., W. R. '53 276 W. R. '53 Braender, Walter P., Co. 72 '11 Braeunlich, Albert E., Ir., Le. '96 129 Jr., Le. '96 Bragdon, Lester L., Bd. '12 27

Bragg, Franklin E., Tec. 240

Brainard, George A., Cn. 76 '83 Roswell C., Wms. 284 '43 ⁴³ 284 Brainerd, Cephaa, Jr., N. Y. ⁸¹ 174 Braislin, Gibbs, Br. ⁸⁰ 31 Braman, Ashley J., U. ⁹⁴ 265 Sidney T., U. ⁹⁴ 265 Bramhall, Ralph A., Cy. '15 56 Bramley Herbert Ro. '90 W., 207 Ro. '90 Branch, Frederick W. Ham. '08 Oliver E., Ham. '73 Oliver W., Hw. '01 Brand, Charles H., Nw. 96 02 105 182 '87 Clarence H., Mch. '98 151 Brandow, Edward C., U. '17 Brandt, Emil C., St. '14 Branner, George C., St. 224 '13 John C., Cn. '74 Brant, Arthur D., Nw. 223 74 186 Brasefield, Stanley E. Lf. '95 Brastow, Thomas E., E., 123 L.I. Brastow, 1 Wms. '61 Brastow, '100mas' 289 Wms. '61 289 Bratt. Charles H., A. '18 23 George C., A. '15 23 Bray, Hubert E., Tu. '10 255 William, Br. '82 32 William L., A. '58 13 Brayton, John M., Ham. '53 89 Brahen Tames To. '91 245 Brebner, James, To. '91 John B., To, '17 Brecher, Herman A., N. Y. '00 '91 245 249 177 Y. '00 Breck, Theodore, A. '91 Breckenbridge, Archibald E., Mar. '74 Roeliff, M., Cn. '92 Breed, Edward F., Hv. '03 17 139 77 106 '03 George F., Cn. '72 74 Harlan P., Hv. '08 108 William B., Hv. '15 111 William M., Hv. '14 111 Breese, Augustine, W. J., 273 ^{'64} 273 Merl B., Pa. St. '11 198 Brehmer, Franklin G., Cg. '14 65 Breitenhecher, Joseph K., Mi. '10 Braitstadt. Charles A., My. '12 146 My. '12 Brelos, Carl T., Ch. '18 Bremer, Louis J., D. P. 161 22 Brennan, Walter C., Le. 106 ¹⁰⁸ ¹⁰⁸ ¹⁰⁹ Charles V., U. '15 268 Edward S., Wms. '62 289.

Lyman D., My. '75 157 Thomas G., To. '96 245

Frederick H., Wms. 285 146 John M., Wms. '39 283 William T., Hv. '92 100 Briceland, Howard M., D. P. '91 84 D. P. '91 Bricka, George W., Hv. 108 07 108 Bricker, John H., Pa., '08 195 William E., Le. '07 130 Brickert, Jacob E., D. P. 88 '15 Brickley, Charles E., Hv. 111 Brickner, Isaac M., Ro. 207 '91 Samuel M., Ro. '88 Brickwood, Blaine J Nw. '10 206 J., 185 Bridham, Elmer G., My. '07 159 Bridgman, Albert H., A. '55 Anthy, nucri 11, 11
Arthur, Ch. '07 & 12
Tec. '09 46, 242
Chester, A. '56 12
Granville T., Tec. '08 242
Philip A., A. '06 20
Robert L., A. '11 22
Briggs, Albert J., Tu, '18 256
Charles W., Cg. '97 61
George A., Cg. '97 61
Hamlet S., Ro. '65 204
Herbert F., U. '96 265
James T., A. '57 13
John DeQ., Hv. '06 107
John G., Cg. '93 &
Minn. '94 P. '061, 163 12 John G Minn. '94 61, 163 inn. '94 61, John S., Ro. '90 Morris H., Ch. '11 Myron D., Sy. '80 William A., Wms. 207 46 230 288 William D., St. '96 Brigham, Albert P., Cg. '79 '60 221 59 79 Frank F., Br. '82 George B., Br. '81 Horace E., Br., '85 John K., N. Y. '73 Leslie H., Cal. '16 Loriman P., A. '00 Willard, Wms. '38 Bright, Orville T., Jr., Ill. '12 32 31 32 173 44 19 283 116 Richard T., Pa. St. 199 Brill, Edward H., Ru. '14 219 Franklin, P. Sy '94 233 Brinckerhoff, Herbert C., Co. '03 James H., Ru '05 217 Prine, Francis J., Co. '03 70 Brink, Clark M., Ro. '79 205 Lawrence B., Ro. '06 209 Pristol, Arthur E., '09 21 Burt, M., My. '98 159 Herbert G., A. '16 23 Homer C., Ro. '74 205 John E., Ro. '79 205 Ralph B., A. '17 23 Broadhurst, Max R., W. R. '08 280 70 Co. '03 Broady, Francis O., Cg. 60 '89 George A., Cg. '89 60 Broack, John R., Ru. '59 212 Brockett, George L., Ham. '51 Brockway, Almond C., U. '18 268 Broda, Fred M., W. R.

'17 Broderick, Joseph H., Co. 19 73 Broderson, Otto C., Pa. 194 '03 Brodhead, Arthur S., Mch. '09 153 Henry H., Mch. '07 153 William F., N. Y. '11 179 Brodie, James F,, am. '76 Robert G., Ham. '83 Brodt, Philip E., Co. '97 Brogan, Thomas B., N. Y. '03 Broken A 92 <u>93</u> 69 177 Brokaw, Arthur P., Ru. 216 '00
 '10
 '10
 '11
 Ralph W., Ru. '15
 '12
 Ralph W., Ru. '74
 Romley, Carl J. U. '05
 Romley, Carl J. U. '05
 Romley, Carl J. U. '05
 Romwell, Vincent G., I.
 S. '18
 Ronson, Edwin H., Cg. '73 00 58 '73 ⁷⁷³ Frank M., Br. '84 32 Herman, W. R. '68 276 Walter C., Br. '87 33 Brooke, Barton E., Tec. '12 243 243 13 Lloyd W., Hv. '09 Brookings, Eugene, Neb. 109 '01 169 Brooks, Benjamin T., O. S. '06 S. '06 Charles Wms. '63 188 Sylvester, 289 Vms. '63 Edward F., Wms. '38 283 Edward P., Tec. '17 243 Edwin H., Cal. '03 41 Elmer E., W. R. '85 278 George W., My. '73 157 John C., Tec. '08 2442 John H., Ill. '07 114 Maro S., Tu. '92 251 Ormando N., Wes. Ormando N., Wes. 251 275 Otis F., Pa. St. Cal. '14 & Cal. '14, '14, '14, '199 Stephen S., Br. '86, 32 William G., Tu. '15, 256 Willis H., Ro. '89, 206 Wilson C., O. S. '13, 190 Broomell, Arthur W., Sw. '06 Francis E., Sw. '93, 225 Francis J., Ch. '17, 48 George L., Sw. '06, 227 John P., Sw. '99 Broomhall, Allen, Mch. '02 43, 199 02 Bross, William, Wms. '38 283 Brossard, Eugene E., Jr., Wis. '18 301 Brothers, John L., Jr., Cg. '07 Cg. '07 Brotherton, Charles H., N. Y. '07 Horatio, Cg, '72 Broughton, E. Hamilton, Minn. '09 63 178 166 Henry P., Cn. '90 77 John G., Wms. '89 290 Lawrence F., Minn. 166 '07 William Robert, 290 Wms. '87

282 Broun, Heywood C., Hv. '10 109 Brower, Farrand D., Co. 01 Ward, Co. '96 Brown, Allen R.; Minn. 69 '03 165 Albert H., Wes. '51 275 Alexander G., To. Andrew C., W. R. 75 247 277 Arling D., Ro. '15 Benjamin F., A. '74 Benjamin F., Nw. 211 14 '0Š 185 ¹⁵ Cecil A., Mch. '15 155 Charles H., Man. '77 138 Charles H., Wms. '58 288 Charles H., Br. '66 29 Charles H., Br. '60 33 Charles S., Ro. '90 307 Charles T., Sw. '98 Hw. '90 103, 226 103, 226 Clarence M., Ind. '09 118 Cornelius M., Wms. 100 4 294 Daniel, Wms. '37 283 Darwin G., O. S. '18 191 Donald W., Sy, '15 237 Edgar D., Sy, '11 236 Edgar H., Sy, '81 230 Edgar R., My, '93 193 Eugene C., Co. '97 69 Farrington W., Co. 8 73 18 ⁵ Francis F., A. '55 Frank E., To. '00 Frank W., My. '85 Franklin H., Br. '75 Fred R., Sy, '10 Frederick D., N. Y. '85 12 246 158 30 236 174 '85 Frederick W., Hv. 102 **'9**7 7 102 George M., Sy, '85 231 Harlow B., Wis, '14 300 Harold L., Br. '07 36 Harry G., Le. '07 130 Henry J., Ru, '65 212 Herbert D., Co. '95 69 Homac C., N. Y. '10 179 Horace F., Br. '76 30 Hubert A. W., To 2 248
 Pugh
 R., Ru. '18
 220

 Hugh
 R., D. P. '14
 87

 James
 W., Wms. '40
 284

 Jay R., N. Y. '07
 178

 John B., Wis. '16
 301

 John E., Ro. '77
 205

 111
 111
 248 '12
 ay
 ay
 ay, ay, by
 ay, by

 John E., Ro. '77
 205
 John P., Hv. '14
 111

 John T., Wis. '08
 298
 John T., Wis. '08
 298

 John T., Sw. '19
 229
 Josiah J., Ru. '50
 212

 Judson C., Cg. '78
 58
 Kenneth G., Sy '16
 237

 Kenneth I., Ro. '18
 211
 Lemuel R., My. '01
 160

 Lincoln M., O. S. '17
 191
 Luther A., My. '97
 159

 Marion L., Cg. '84
 59
 01/ver S., Wms. '89
 290

 Percy E., I. S. '06
 120
 Percy E., I. S. '06
 120

 Percy E., I. S. '06
 108
 Rasselas W., Lf. '10
 108

 Rasselas W., Lf. '10
 108
 Raymond G., Hv. '07
 108
 W1. Ro. '14 '17 Raymond G., Hv. '07 108 Raymond P., Mch. 155 '18

Robert A., Mar. '95 141 Robert M., W. J. '64 273 Robert P., Wis. '07 298 Robert P., Tu. '07 298 Russell W., Ill. '15 116 Walter C., Tu. '03 253 Walter F., Ch. '93 77 Walter I., My. '76 157 Warten G., U. '47 260 Willard D., U. '00 266 Willard D., My. '66 157 Willey, D. P. '10 87 William, A. '60 13 William G. B., McG. William, A. '60 William G. B., McG. 207 135

Browne, Martin J., N. Y. 173

774 William G. To. '98 Wolstan E., Tu. '11 Brownell, Clark T., Cg. 246 255

'94 61 Joseph D., A. '10 Leonard T., Br. '73 Roscoe D., Cg. '02 Browning John L., Cal. 21 30 62

44 '16

Paul B., Sw. '14 228 Robert S., Sw. '14 228 Wayne F., Nw. '05 185 Browniow, Earl H., Cy.

710 55 Brownson, Edwin J., Cg.

58 Brubaker, Chester J., Mi.

00 146 Bruce, Andrew A., Wis. 00

205 0 Charles A., Ch. '06 45 Harry A., Cn. '05 79 Harry D., Br. '07 36 Henry J., A. '59 13 Herbert A., To. '92 245 Louis F., Cn. '03 79 Martine T. Du '94 214 Matthew L., Ru. '84 214 William P., Ru. '84 214 William P., Ru. '84 214 Bruen, Harold R., Lf. '14 126 Norman J., Lf. '01 124 Brumley, Edward R., Hv.

108

Brundage, Israel, A. '54 Brundin, Yngve P., N, Y. '12 12

180 Brunn, Armin E., Cn. '82 76 Brunow, Walter T., Wis.

299 11 Brush, Edward H., Co.

67 87 Edwin M., Hv. '01 107 Henry W., Co. '89 67 Percy P., Minn. '07 166 Brushingham, Robert M., Nw. '10 Nw. '10

Brussningan, v. 10 Nw. '10 Bryan, Elihu C., Ru. '91 215 Joseph H., N. Y, '86 174 William W., Lf. '02 124 Bryant, Carl R., Cy. '04 54 Charles E., Br. '01 35 Edward W., N. Y. '03

George F. L., Cy. '17 Glidden, A. '03 Hannibal H., Jr., Cy. 56 20

'05 54 US Harry E., Bd. '94 Louis M., U. '07 Louis W., Wms. '47 Ralph N., A. '98 Bubb, Clarence E., Hv. '96 24 267 286 19

102 Buch, Warren S., Lf. '00 124

Buchanan, Andrew, U.'73 263 John H., I. S. '11 120 120

Joseph C., U. '17 268 Robert E., I. S. '04 120 Scott M., A. '16 23 Buck, Albert F., A. '90 17 Augustus W., Wms. '38 '88 290 Charles D., Wms. '45 285 George H., Bd. '09 26 Horace H., A. '78 15 Percy C., Bd. '13 27 Truman T., Wms. 158 288 Buckingham, John M., Mar. '75 139 Lisla M., W. R, '17 Buckland, James, A. '53 Joseph W., U. '50 Buckley, Benjamin L., Co. '92 '17 282 11 261 68 John P., U. '59 Buckman, Harry O., I. S. 262 120 Budd, Burkitt C., Pa. '09 195 Buel, John G., Wms. '39 283 Buell, Marcus D., N. Y. '72 173 72 Buffington, Floyd J., Ro, 211 ¹¹⁴ Gilbert, Minn. '19 168 Buffum, Thomas B., A. '93, N. Y. '96 18, 176 Bugbee, George, U. '39 258 William C., Cg. '15 65 Buggie, Frederick S., '02 152 Mca. '02 Bull, Horace P., Sy. '03 234 Bullard, Henry N., A. '96 18 Bullien, Walter B., Br. '99 35 Bullis, Earl J., Ro. '10 210 William W., Jr., My. '19 '19 162 Bullock, Israel M., Br. '65 29 James O., Br. '70 30 William D., U. '71 263 Bumstead, Carl A., Neb. 11 Charles M., Pa. '98 193 John A., Neb. '10 171 Bunce, Harvey J., Mi. '16 147 Bundy, Herman W., Ill. 114 '06 Bunker, Clarence A., Hv. 89 Bunt, Richard W., Nw, '02 Sw. 18 Howard K., Sw. '05 227 Burbank, John E., Bd. '96 24 Burch, Albert M., Minn. 163 Karthur C., Nw. '15 William A., Nw. '90 183 Burchard, Seneca B., Jr., Cg. '17 65 Cg. Burchsted, Algernon R., Le. '04 130 Burcky, Frederick W., Ch. 16 48 Ch. 16 Burd, Charles G., A. '98 William J., Lf. '87 Burden, Wesley W., Ru. '96 Purdick Francis M., 122 216 Burdick, Francis Ham. '69 William, Br. '93 01 34 Bufford, Grover S., Wa. 270 '13 Waldo E., Wa. '15 271

Burge, Charles A., I. S. '13 121

Burgess, Charles E., Br. '13 37 Francis G., A. '78 Isaac B., Br. '83 Robert W., Br. '08 Warren R., Br. '12 William P., A. '79 A. '78 ĭ5 32 36 37 15 Burghardt, Peter H., U. 258 Burke, Edward E., U. James W., U. '93 Jeremiah E., Cy. '90 John F., Jr., N. Y. 265 265 52 181 John H., Wms. '84 289 Ralph H., Nw. '04 185 Webster H., Nw. '03 184 Burkert, Harry O., Mch. '96 Burkett, John F., Wms. 291 ሳሰበ Burland, Elmer G., Cal. 43 Burley, James L., Le. '94 129 Burlingame, Alanson D., U. '97 265 U. '97 Henry Dean, U. '55 261 Burn, George D., McG. '15 137 Burnap, Sidney R., U. '58 262 Burne, John C., Pa, ' Burnet, Thomas, N. _'65 '19 197 Y. 173 Burnett, Arthur W., Mch. 148 Clough T., Mch. '08 153 Daniel F., Ru. '01 217 Henry D., Mch. '84 149 Robert N., Mch. '85 149 Theodore W., Ham. 80 '53 Burnham, Edward C., Br. '86 32 Edwin O., Ham, '52 89 Herbert A., My. '11 161 Jedediah K., W. R. '54 276 '54 Kenneth N., Br. '19 Malcolm W., Br. '17 Theodore F., N. Y. 39 38 '71 William H., Hv. '82 Burns, Joseph L., Hv. '06 Kendrick, Bd. '12 Wendell T., Minn. 173 09 '06 107 27 168 '16 William A., Wms. 291 107 Burpee, David, Cn. '17 Washington A., Jr. 82 Washington 44, 82 Cn. '17 82 Burr, Alfred E., Neb. '10 171 Carleton M., Hy. '14 111 Charles E., Ro. '90 207 Henry B., U. '49 260 John W., U. '91 265 Roy C., Wms. '98 291 William, N. Y. 8 A. '95 18, 176 Burrows, Frank A., Ham. '95 Burt, '06 Angus E., My. 160
 6
 160

 Charles W., Ro. '15
 211

 Evelyn A., Wms. '49
 286

 Harry R., Co. '01
 70

 James D., Ham. '10
 96

 James M., Wms. '40
 284

 John P., U. '60
 262

528

Milo C., A. '94 18 Russel J., O. S, '10 189 Burton, Alfred W., Nw. 183 92 ¹⁹² Carlisle W., Hv. '08 108 Elmer A. or R. A. Tu, '08 & Sy. '09 236, 254 Everett T., Ind. '17 119 Reuben E., Ro. '80 205 Burtt, Edwin P., Cy. '84 51 Burwell, John B., Mar. '75 175 139 Busche, Thomas W., Man. '74 138 Busenbark, Paul R., I. S. 121 117 Busfield, Gordon, Ham. 96 '09 Manning H., Bd. '13 27 Bush, Arthur D., Tu. '01 253 Charles A., N. Y. '84 174 Clarence A., Minn. 167 '13 3 Frederick S., Ru. '03 217 Reed D., Cal. '09 42 Roy A., Ro. '05 209 Stephen, Wms. & U. 5 260, 285 45 ll, Sherman W., 271 Bushnell, Wa. '18 uss, Frederick B., W. Buss, r. 276 Butcher, John C., Nw. 182 181
182
Butler, Charles J., Cg. '86 60
Edmund W., Cn. '13 81
Elmer E., Br. '03 35
Frank A., Cg. '90 60
Henry C., Mar. '84 140
James S., U. '16 268
John E., Bd. '61 24
Butz, Henry A., U. '58 262
C. Edwin, Sy. '08 235
Buxton, Henri H., Wms.
'63 289 '63 William A., Cy. & Br. 32, 289 32 Buzzell, Henry A., Cg. '83 32, 51 59 Byers, Arthur B., Mar. 144 19 John, Ind. '16 Byram, George W., Jr., W. R. '16 Byrne, Charles D., Wis. '17 118 282 301
 Byrnes,
 Clarence
 P.,

 Mch. '87
 149

 Eugene A., Ro. '82
 8

 & Mch. '84
 149, 206

 William E., A. '92
 18
 Byron, Brayton, Minn. '03 165 Charles L., Wis. '08 298 Lewis T., A. '93 18 Cabot, Harry D., Tu. '01 253 Cadwell, Marion S., Wms. '17 Miles P. S., My. '59 156 Cady, Frank W., My. '99 159 George M., Wms, '40 284 Gilbert E., My. '93 159 Gilbert H. Nw. '05 185 Henry O., My. '81 & Nw. '83 158, 182 Martin E., My. '69 157 Samuel H., Wis. '95 296 Byron, Brayton, Minn. Samuel H., Wis. '95 296 Cahali, Ralph J., Pa. St. 199 '15 Cain, Thomas, Cg. '93 61

Caine, Arthur T., Minn. 164 Cairns, William, Wis. '90 295 Calderwood, Errett B., I. S. '14 121 S. '14 James P., O. S. '08 189 William, U. '47 260 Caldwell, Albert J., W. J. 273 260 273 **'62** Ebenezer B., W. J. 273 '64 4 273 George A., D. P. '92 84 John C., A. '55 12 Joseph T. R., Lf. '05 125 L. Jay, Cg. '97 61 Louis G., A. '13 22 Patterson T., W. J. 5 273 '65 273 Theodore B., Cg. '84 59 William A., Mch. '96 151 Caleyron, E. C., Mch. '84 149 Califf, Stephen A., W. J. '62 273 Calkins, Horace W., A. 21 '09 James F., U. '41 Call, David F., Cg. '77 Callahan, George J., Co. 259 58 '06 William H., Ham. '99 94 Callender, Herman B., Sw. '98 Ronald, Mar. '18 Callicott, Frank E., Mi. 226 144 73 145 Calvert, Harry H., D. P. 87 '13 Cambridge, Arthur A., Cy. '83 51 Cameron, Alexander G., McG. '12 MicG, '12 Arthur H., N. Y. '87 175 Charles M., McG. '15 137 Duncan E., U. '47 260 Harry E., O. S. '01 188 John Byron, Mar. 139 s John J., U. '54 Norman S., McG. 261 215 137 Camfield, Lewis E., W. R. '84 278 Cammack, Edward A., Minn. '14 Howard E., Minn 167 '16 William R., Minn. 168 166 Camp, Arthur D., Cn. '05 Cyrus C., Ham. '58 George V., A. '82 Samuel A., Ham. '58 Samuel St. J., Ham. 79 òò 16 90 '50 89 Campagnoli, Hugo G., N. Y. '16 Louis, N. Y. '16 Campbell, Alan B., Tu. 181 181 256 266 Alexander V., U. '81 264 Alian R., Hv. '9 103 Angus D., To. '11 248 Arthur C., Wa. '11 270 Duncan, U. '42 259 Eugene P., Minn. '03 165 Frederick R., Ro. '82 206 Garin B., Cal. '10 42 Gavin A., Wms. '98 291 Harry D., Minn. '15 167 Hugh B. Minn. '01 166 '18 Hugh B., Minn. '91 166 John, Ham, '49 89

John A., W. J. '67 John A. E., McG. 273 '98
'98
John C., Wms. '92
290
Malcolm P., Neb. '05 170
Melvin L., Cal. '13
43
Merle G., Mch. '11
154
Rollea D., Hv. '17
112
William F., N. Y. '87
175
William M., U. '87
264
Woodley W., Cg. '71
57
Canaday, Frank H., Hv.
'14 '98 134 111 14 Canavarro, Georges deS., Cn. '07 & Minn. '08 80, 166 Candee, Charles A., A. 19 '98 Charles N., Jr., To. '14 George E., Br. '87 Canfield, Hiram H., W. R. '04 Wma. '36 248 33 Canterbury, Lewis B., A. '00 Canterbury, Lewis B., A. Canterbury, Lewis B., A. Canterbury, Lewis B., A. Canterbury, Lewis Canterbury, '99 Capelle, George S., Jr., Pa. '01 193 Capen, Edward W., Hv. 102 Randall T., Hv. '95 101 per, Stewart H., Capper, Stewart McG. Hon, Cardenas, Miguel Wis. '17 113 301 Carder, Cyril F., O. S. Edwin D., To. '96 Carey, Charles J., Cal. '17 191 245 44 George J. F., N. Y. '07 178 Henry D., N. Y. '02 177 John G., Wis. '05 298 Milton D., D. P. '88 84 298 Carle, Thomas A., Ro. '70 204 Carleton, Marcus M., A. '51. Spencer, Co. '02 Carlin, Phillips, N. Y. Howard E., N. 70 181 Carlson, Howard E., N. Y. '98 X. '98 176 Oswin D., N. Y. '97 176 Charles W., Sy. '14 237 Carlyon, Roscoe E., Wis. '08 298 176 ^{'08} 298 Carman, Augustine S., Ro, '82 206 Charles F., Le. '99 129 Charles W., Mch. '84 149 George N., Mch. '81 148 John C., Ro. '84 206 Carmichael, Albert E., U. '82 264 264 82 John, U. '47 Joseph E., Ham. '00 Carney, Francis J., Wis. 260 '00 95 297 'nn Carpenter, Allen H., W. 277 R. '98 E., Br. '79 31 Arthur DeV., Cg. '93 61 Frank W., Br. '89 33 Gilbert H., Cy. '51 49 James W., W. R. 280

529

97

96

'07

'96

17

95

'92

'04

'07

'19

Thaddeus G., Cg. '78 58 Cassels, Edwin H., Wis. '95 296 Chamberlin, Albert, Wms. '49 286 '49 Chambers, Arnette B., I. S, '12 Edgar L., Neb. '04 Guy C., Neb. '16 Oliver, Neb. '03 Ralph E., Ill. '07 Raymond, Nw. '11 Champine, Clifford C., Mign '08 George S., Wis. '00 29 Cassidy, Harold H., Cg. '15 & Co. '17 65, 73 Owen, Cg. '87 60 Cassil, James R., Mi. '08 146 Castle, Edward B., Pa. 120 169 172 169 114 Kay. Champine, finn. '08 186 192 Cathcart, Arthur M., St. 166 Champion, Mch. '88 Charles U., 221 6 Oswald J., Pa. '04 Robert H., Jr., Pa. 149 194 Champlin, Edward W., U. '40 U. '40 Ernest C., Sy. '12 Chandler, Adomiram J., Cg. '72 Mch. '08 195 258 Catherwood, Robert, Nw. 236 184 Catlin, Frank DeM., W. R. '82 Cattron, Conrad L., Ill. '13 277 116 Cavanagh, Reginald A., Ham. '18 Caverly, Harold, A. '02 Cavert, Michael P., U. '40 97 20 Liemont A., Wis. '16 301 Joseph, Cy. '09 55 Theodore, Br. '15 38 William S., Wis. '18 301 Chapin, Addison M., W. R. '69 276 258 Caylor, Harold D., Ind. 119 Caywood, Albert J., Mar. '75 Alvin R., Ro. '96 207 Dwight L., W. R. '72 277 Henry E., Co. '07 71 James P., Co. '16 73 Joseph Y., Ham. '66 91 Welsacthon F. W. 130 Cederberg, John O., Jr., Ill. '09 Cella, Frank J., Nw. '16 Chace, Elmer S., Br. '01 Chadbourne, Frank, Ro. 115 187 35 Melancthon E., W. R. 207 ⁷⁹⁵ John P., U. '44 259 William M., Hv. '00 104 Chadsey, Dametrius M., U. '40, Ro. '98 208 Chadwick, Albert F., Ro. '74 there year and year 205 Theodore F., Ro. '70 204 William V., W. R. '77 William W., Wms. **'**60 Chaplin, Charles, McG. '04 Stewart, Br. '82 William W., Br. '18 pman, Chalmers D., Albert M., A. '77 Dale E., Mar. '09 Stillman P. R., Hv. 15 William W., Br. '18 Chapman, Chalmers D., N. Y. '66 Charles H., U. '57 Edwin H., Minn. '17 Edwin O., Mi. '12 Fred S., Mar. '00 Levi S., Sy. '89 Lyle B., Cg. '13 Myers G, Wa. '17 Orlow W., U. '54 Ralph E., Cn. '11 William L., Wms. '10 143 100 William D., Mar. '05 142 Chaffee, Dudley C., Tec. 239 Gerritt H., A. '76 15 Walter C., Tec. '00 240 Challen, Pauli J., Ru. '91 215 Thurston W., Ru. Thurston '87 214 Chamberlain, Andrew F., N. Y. '07 '10 178 Charles LaF., Cy. 53 Charles LeF. R., Cy. Herbert Charles Ler. K., Cy. 9 56 Charles S., Ru. '93 215 Clifford F., A. '02 20 Henry, St. '14 224 Jacob C., Ru. '82 214 Jacob C., Ru. '82 214 Jachar F., U. '39 258 John D., Mar. '13 143 John N., Mar. '04 142 John R., O. S. '03 188 Joseph W., Ma. '09 270 Kendrick, St. '11 223 Lewis B., Ru. '86 214 Luman B., U. '51 261 Mellen, St. '17 224 Rufus N., Ru., '88 215 William I., Ru. '82 144 William R., Nw. '81 182 Winthrop B., Mch. 14 Charles, F Minn. '06 56 J., Salem D., A. '74 Charlton, Stanley R., To. 246 '02 Chase, Arthur W., Cn. '98 Ch. Henry J., Tr. '73 Henry L., Cn. '02 Herbert M., A. '91 Hiram, Wms. '44 Hiram, Wms. '44 James U., Cy. '61 John H., Hv. '95 John M., Cn. '72 Newton G., Br. '0 ⁷61 74 '09 37

John E., Lf. '04 124 Matthew A., Wis. '18 301 Ralph W., Ch. '14 47 Raymond V., Ru. '97 216 Robert F., W. R. '06 280 Willard O., Wms, 27

'illa. Anthony, My. "n C., Bd. '13 Mi., '70 ". '17 '51 287 '51 Carr, Anthon, John C., Bd. Nelson, Mi., '70 Robert U., Cn. '17 Sylvester F., Wms. O., A. '57 157 27 145 82 291

13 Carrier, Charles F., Hv.

'85 98 Carrington,

rrington, George M., Wms. '61 289

Carroll, Fred A., W. R. 279 ^{'00} 279 George G., Ro. '98 208 Gerald V., N. Y. '17 181 Hugh B., Ro. '98 208 James E., Minn. '91 163 James F., Wms. '13 293 Carruth, Paul H., N. Y. '00

'14 180 Carson, David B., O. S. '13

100 Harold P., Nw. '17 187 Homer V., Neb. '19 172 John Philip, Jr.,

Hom John '11 Minn. 167 Minn. 11 Ralph G., Ch. '18 Carter, Charles M., U. 48

262 '62

'02 134 Cartwright, Conway, McG. 134 '01

Carvel, Ernest H., Minn. 167 11

Carver, George E., Le. '10 131

John L., Sw. '93 Carveth, Hector R., To. 225

- Carveth, Hector a., 245 '96 William H., To. '04 247 Cary, Austin P., A. '71 14 Edward A., Lf. '01 124 Evan F., Minn. '18 168 Frank, Cn. '81 75 Horace J., Neb. '10 171 John W., U. '42 259 Otis, A. '72 14
- Case, Carl D., Cg. '91 60 Charles H., Cy. '80 51 Clarence E., Ru. '00 216 Clifford P., Ru. '97 216 Emmet I., Cg. '92 60 Everett C., Ro. '13 210 Ira, A. '48 Ira, A. '48 John E., Cy. '80 John R., Ill. '13 Norman S., Br. '08 11 51 116 36

Cass, Lewis, Cg. & U. '78 58, 264

- '84
- Chamberlayne, DeForrest O., Sy. '83 231

277

277 288

38 173

262 168 146 142 232 64 271 261 81

203

- 165 14
- - 78 78 Edward W., A. '73 14 Frederick A., U. '55 261 George B., Tu. '04 253 George H., Hv. '96 102 Harry M., Mi. '16 & h. '17 48, 147 250 79 18 285 50 101



ALPHABETICAL INDEX

Samuel W., Bd. '14 Walter L., Br. '92 Wayland J., Br. '87 William N., Br. '87 William S., Br. '81 William T., Cy. '55 Chastain, Claude L., D. P. '17 27 33 33 33 31 50 '17 88 Chatterton, Victor E., Mi. '19 Cheek, Herbert C., Cal. 147 '04 41 Cheney, Merle B., Pu. '18 202 Chenoweth, Albert W., Le. '16 Cherry, William S., Co. 132 , 69 **'96** Chester, Clarence H., Pa. '00 193 Chestnut, Frank L., Mar. '70 Chevalier, Louis, Tu. '05 254 Chichester, Darwin, U. 258 40 Chilcott, Cyrus A., Ro. 203 '61 Child, Alfred T., A. '98 Arthur H., Ham. '05 Frank S., Ham, '75 Frank S., Jr., Ham. 19 ōś 92 '03 05 William C., U. '40 Childs, Albert L., Ham. 258 90 '61 Clarence H., Mch. '82 148 David B., Hv. '10 Harris R., Co. '92 Chiles, Sinclair W., Le. '97 109 68 129 Chipman, Walter, U. '39 258 Chipp, William D., Ro. '97 Chittenden, Abram B., Cn. '08 Edwin S., Ro. '65 Choate. Horace, Br. '64 80 204 Choate, Horace, Br. '64 Chollar, Harvey W., Cg. 29 61 '92 Chowen, Walter A., Minn. '91 Chown, Henry B., McG. 163 '14 136 Chrisman, Lumen A., Cg. 64 10 Christensen, Fred, Mar. 143 09) Nels, 1 14 Mar. '10 æ Minn. '14 143, Christie, Richard B., Lf. 167 126 14 Christin, Charles A., St. 223 11 Christmas, John A., Neb. 171 12 ¹¹² 171 John K., Lf. ¹17 127 Walter F., Lf. ¹19 127 Christopher, Benjiman H., Jr., N. Y. ¹19 181 Chritzman, George M., Wis. ¹14 300 wis. 14 500 Church, Charles H., N. Y. 87 Charles N., A. '16 23 David MacL., Pa. '16 197 Franklin O., Ru. '14 219 Irving P., Cn. '73 74 Richard W., U. '91 265 Churchill, Charles L., Wis. '06 298 Eugene H., Cn. '95 77

John D., Bd. '16 28 Marcellus A., Cg. & Ro. '71 57, 204 Owen P., St. '19 224 Cilley, Joseph S., My. 113 Hon. Claar, Stewart B., Neb. 172 Claffin, Edward S., W. R. '95 Clancy, Donald R., Nw. 270 '15'
James F., Nw. '93
Judson V., Nw. '90
Clapp, Andrew J., A. '58
Frederick O., Br. '95
Harry L., Tec. '93
Howard, Hv. '99
Jacob C., A. '57
John M., A. '90
Luther, Wms. '41
Paul S., I. S. '13
Ralph R., Br. '90
Roger T., Br. '19
Warren A., Cg. '86
Clanerton, George D. 187 '15 183 183 13 239 103 13 17 284 121 39 60 Clapperton, George D., A. '15 23 A. '15 Clark, Albert B., Ro. '05 Allen W., Hv. '18 Allison F., Nw. '88 Alvar W., Tu. '04 Amos D., Cg. '75 Andrew W., Cg. '74 Anson, Wms. '45 Anson L., Cn. '15 Arthur B., Sy. '88 Asahel L., A. '57 Barrett H., Ch. '12 Ben R., Mch. '18 Benjamin P., Jr., Hv. 209 112 182 253 58 58 285 82 232 13 47 155 Benjamin P., Jr., Hv. 112 '16 o Bonnell W., Mch. '04 152 Calvin M., Wms, '84 289 Camillo A., Wis. '11 299 Carroll W., Cy. '80 51 Cassius M., Ro. & A. 16, 206 '84 Cecil W., Cy. '05 54 Charles A., Neb. '08 170 Charles K., Wms. 284 284 Charles R., Ham. '00 95 Charles R., U. '06 267 Chester W., Mch. '18 155 Coleman G., Ch. '18 48 Cornelius J., Cg. '78 58 Chester W., Mch. '18 135 Coleman G., Ch. '18 48 Cornelius J., Cg. '78 58 Cyril L., Wis. '14 300 Dana L., W. R. '08 280 David F., My. '01 160 DeWitt A., A. '09 21 Edward P., Wms. '40 284 Edward P., Hw. '99 103 Elias, Wms. '38 283 Elmer E., Mch. '88 149 Ernest R., A. '91 18 Ernest S., Ro. '15 211 Fietcher, Ru. '73 213 Frank L., A. '94 18 Fred C., Mch. '87 149 George, Wms. '43 284 George A., Minn. 91 163 George A., Minn. 91 163 George W., U. '46 260 George W., U. '46 260 George W., J. '46 260 Harold M., To. '09 247 Harold M., To. '09 247 Harold R., Ch. '18 48 Herbert G., Pa. St. 3 Homer H., Nw. '12 186 199 Homer H., Nw. '12 186 Howard A., Lf. '04 124

Irving T., Pa. '02 194 Isaac B., Ro. '03 209 James A., Pa. St. '16 199 James A., Wms. '53 287 James A., Nw. '84 182 James A., Wu, S4 James A., Nw, S4 J. Howard, U. '19 James H., To. '12 James H., W. J. '70 James M., St. '08 John, Jr., Ro. '74 John A., To. '06 John F., Le. '17 John L., N. Y. '94 John P., Ro. '05 Joseph M., A. '52 Julian A., Ham. '74 Kenneth McR., Hv. 19 269 248 274 223 205 247 132 176 209 261 92 110 '11 ¹¹¹ 110 Milton S., Tec. '08 242 Oliver V., Sy. '94 233 Ransom B., Mi. '19 147 Richard J., Neb. '06 170 Robert E., Ch. '13 47 Robert L., Sy. '96 233 Solomon, Wms. '37 283 Theodore H., Cg. '13 64 Theodore J., Wms. '36

 Thomas C., To. '13 248

 Vivian V., St. '99 221

 Walter, St. '99 221

 Walter H., Wms. '54 287

 Walter T., Hv. '86 98

 William G., Mch. '84 149

 William P., My. '94 159

 Zenas, U. '84
 .264

 rke, Benjamin F.,

 163

 '36 283 Clarke, Be Minn. '92 163 inn. '92 163 Bertrand M., Tu. '07 254 Charles F., N. Y. '90 175 Clinton C., Jr., Wms. '98 291 8 Edgar W., Wms. '48 286 Edward, Wms. '37 283 Edward P., Wms. '50
Franklin, Jr., Le. '90 128
George W., U. '40 258
Harry E., Co. '07 71
Harold L., I. S. '14 121
Herbert S., To. '10 248
James A., Ro. '94 207
James S., Sy. '90 232
Rowan, Wms. '52 287
Sidney, Cg. '82 59
William A., Sw. '17 229
William E., A. '89 17
William E., A. '89 17
William J., Co. '97 69
Clary, Henry C., Bd. '04 26
Joseph W., Tec. '96 240
Clas, Angelo R. C., Hv. '109
Clawson, James I., St. '14 224 287 '50 Clawson, James I., St. '14 224 Clay, Christopher F., Wms. '97 Claypool, Charles G., Nw. '15 Nw. '15 Nw. 15 Nw. 15 Nw. 15 Nw. 15 Nw. 15 Nw. 15 Nw. 10 Nw. '15 187 Roy E., Ill. '08 115 Clayton, Osro R., Tu. '98 252 Clearwater, Ivan C., D. P. '13 87 Cleary, Walter H., My. 161 '11 Cleaveland, Howard B., N. Y. '11 170 Cleaves, Arthur W., Cy. 53 98 Clegg, Cecil H., To. 245 John C., Wms. '46 285 Clement, Benjamin H., Ro. '98 208

John S., Sw., '08 Sumner, Tu. '94 Willard K., Cy. '84 Clements, Joseph N., N. 227 252 51 Y. '03 177

Cleveland, Giles B., Ham. 80 '50

Guy K., Ham. '50 T. Cy. '13 89 Irvin L., Cy. '13 Clifford, Addison B., W. R. '98 55 279

R. '98 279 Isaac S., Cy. '62 50 John W., Tu. '04 253 Robert C., Tu. '12 255 Clift, Edwin B., My. '90 158 Rhoton P., Le. '07 130 William B., My. '88 158 Clifton, Samuel T., Lf. '94

123 '94

Clinch, Howard T., Co. '12 72 Clinchy, Russell J., Ru. & Co. '17 73, 220 Clinton, Austin W., Cn.

74 72 ⁷Myron B., Wa. '16 271 Samuel D., Neb. '02 169 Clisby, George, Wms. '36 283 Cloak, George W. A. '76 15 Close, Monmouth H., U. '61

'61 262 Closs, Elton H., Lf. '05 125 Closson, Carlos C., Hv. 100

Edward S., U. '06 William G., U. '04 Clough, Herbert O., Bd. 267 '04 266

24 James C., Tu. '04 Clum, John P., Ru. '7 Clymer, William 253 213 Clymer, W Minn. '12 **R.**,

167 Coan, George M., Wms. 286

George W., Wms. '46 285

Coates, Frank A., Br. '72 30 Frederick A., My. '1Ĩ 161

Robert F., My. '17 162 Coats, Albert B., Cg. '83 59 Cobb, Alexander D., Pu.

'11 201 Edward S., N. Y. '17 181 Frederick D. H., Cg. **'**86 60 Frederick H., W. R.

277 71 George W., Cg. '94 61 Stephen P., Mch. '01 152 Coburn, John W., Bd.

28 '19

Lewis D., Tu. '88 251 Cochems, Edward B., Wis, '00 Henry F., Wis. '97 296 Cochran, James M., Mi.

145 '73

Joseph M., Ro. '96 207 Cochrane, Grantville P., Cy. '61 50

7. '61 James B., Bd. & Cy. 24, 50 '6Í James E., Cy. '80 John, Ind. '15 51 118

E., 137 Cockfield, Alfred McG. '17 Harry R., McG. '10 136

Cocks, Edmund L., N. Y. 07 178

Coddington, William H., Neb. '10 171

۷.

Codling, William B., Sy. 237 Cody, Fred L., Ro. '87 Henry B., W. R. '91 Coe, Charles D., Wms. 206 '91 278

Kersey F., Tu. '09 & Wms. '10 254, Coerper, Roland F., Wis. 293 293 299 Coffey, William S., N. 178 Coffield, Carroll D., W. R. '06 280 Coffin, Benjamin, Cy. '96 Lewis A., U. '82 Raymond L., Mch. & Cn. '96 _ _ _ 78, 264

& Cn. '96 Stephen J., Bd. '63 Sturgis, 2nd, Hy 151 24

Hv. 102

Coggeshall, James, Jr., Hv. '18 112

Cohen, Gustav E., Pa. St. '07 St. '07 Octavus P., Tu. '08 254 Cahn, Oscar J., Co. '86 67 Cohoe, Benson A., To.

Coil, Harold S., Mar. '13 143 Colburn, Charles H., Mi. 75 145

Colby, George H., My. 159

Colclough, To. '98 Thomas A., Coletouper, To. '98 Cole, Albert S., Cy. '96 53 Dale S., Pu. '10 201 Daniel H., Ro. '95 207 Edward C., Le, '12 131 Edward G., Wis. 298 5 290 Fay C., Nw. '03 184 Francis T., McG. '10 136 George L., Cn. '85 76 Harry E., D. P. '92 84 Herbert F., Bd. '05 26 Hermon H., Mch. '15 155 Kenneth F., Cg. '18 65

Kenneth F., Cz. '18 65 Lewis G., Co, '98 69 Norman B., Hv. '09 109 William C., Mar. '02 & Mch. '05 142, 152 William H., U. '39 258 William H., Ham. '14

96 '14 Coleman, Alfred F., Wis. 299

Alfred H., Jr., St. 224 7 David F., Ru. '10 Dilly B., To. '14 Edward J., Co. '06 Nelson L., Cg. '97 218 248 63 61 Raymond M., Мy. 161

'10 Barak G., Jr., Coles. 291 Wms. '99 John W., Sw. '92 223 John W., Sw. '00 226 Joseph H., Sw. '98 226 Coley, Thomas L., Pa. Henry B., Sw. '92 225

Colgrove, Pitt P., Minn. 164 Cn. '15 82 Colie. Eldon F., Colladay, Samuel R., Pa.

192 91 Collier, George D., Ro. 209 03

George Z., Ru. '83 214

Collings, Lewis E., Sy. Collins, Arthur N., Minn. 02 2 Barnabas, Wms. '40 Burt H., St. '01 James, A. '58 Leslie E., My. '06 Orlyn M., U. '18 Orvis K., My, '02 Ray M., St. '01 Richard, Co. '91 Richard D., Minn. 4 222 160 268 160 222 68 '04 165 4 105 Robert H., Cal. '00 40 Roy L., Cal. '14 43 Sidney M., Neb. '11 171 Thaddeus W., Ro. 7 205 177 205 Victor F., Cal '13 William K., Ham. '02 William M., Co. '02 43 02 95 70 Collisson, George E., Le. 130 '05 Colman, Nathaniel B., Cy. '63 50 Cy. '63 Colony, George T., Br. '06 36 Colpitts, Robert A., Cy. 55 Colson, Floyd D., W. R. ⁰⁰ 279 Colt, Joseph G., My. '61 156 Colwell, Alfred B., Wis. '91 Howard S., Cg. '10 64 Comfort, Lawrence L., U. '48 U. '48 William A., W. R. 260 276 Comforth, Columbus, Cy & U. '56 49, Comingo, Edward G., W. J. '69 261 W. 274 J. '69 <u>Neville B. C., W. J.</u> 273 '68 Comins, Harold H., A. Comly, George N., Pa. 07 192 Commins, Thomas C., Bd. 26 10 Comstock, Frank M., U. 263 '76 o John H., Cn, '74 74 Theodore B., Cn. '70 74 William A., W. R. 276 '67 Conant, Francis O., A. '0 James B., Hv. '14 William C., Mch. , '00 19 111 '93 William F., A. '03 Conaway, Walt P., Pa. '98 150 193 Conderman, Julian C., Ill. '16 Condit, Uzal W., Wms. 117 286 47 Condon, Frank B., Cy. John W., Bd. '98 Randall J., Cy. '86 Cone, Augustus, W. R. '50 55 52 276 Robert A., Minn. '09 166 Coney, Wesley F., Wms. '09 Congdon, Edgar D., Sy. 234

Fayette K., Sy. '94 233 Herbert W., Co. '97 69

Joseph, Tu. '96 252 LaFayette, Ro. '65 204 Randolph T., Sy. '00 234 Wray H., Sy. '15 237 Conger, Raiph G., Mch. Conklin, Earl B., Br. '08 36 Edgar S., Ru. '95 216 Henry W., Ro. '79 205 Howard S., Jr., Lf. '15 126 Sherman L., Ru. '16 219 Timothy, U. '41 259 Conlin, William H., Cal. '12 43 Connell, Charles W., Br. '81 31 Hewlett R., Co. '90 John W., Sy. '98 Connelly, James J., Lf. 67 233 123 'QR Conner, Carlton N., Tu. John G., Lf. '87 Joseph W., W. R. '02 '08 254 122 280 Connet, Dorman T., Ru. 217 '02 John L., Ru. '71 Connitt, George W., Wms. 213 286 '49 Connor, Frederick T., Cn. '04 Conover, Henry H., Ru. 79 ¹⁰⁰ John H., Wms. '07 292 Walton T., Pa. '15 197 Conrad, Ernest M., D. P. '95 Fred E., Wa. '18 271 Joseph H., Ind. '16 118 Paul H., Cg. '16 65 Conroy, Herman, Sw. '94 225 Constantine, George, A. 217 '00 Constantine, George, A. 13 Converse, James F., Ham. 48 89 Cooder, William C., Mar. 139 75 Cook, Alan A., Hv. '18 112 Charles E., Hw, '93 101 Charles F., Cn. '06 80 Charles C., W. R. Charles C., W. R. '12 dgar C., Ru. '13 219 Frank, G., Hv. '85 182 Frank G., Hv. '82 98 Frank R., Tec. '96 240 Frederick A., Sy. '81 230 George E., Nw. '99 184 Henry P., Ham. '63 90 James H., U.' '41 259 John M., Lf. '00 124 Louis P., III. '07 114 Melville T., D. P. & St. '94 84, 221 Oscar U., Ro. '03 209 Philip R., A. '02 20 Robert S., Hv. '17 112 Roland M., Hv. '17 112 Samuel H., Sy. '02 234 Walliam M., Tr. '13 250 Alexander H., Cn. '98 78 Cooke, Alexander H., Cn. '98 78 '12 281 78 Arthur B., Tu. '18 256 Charles B., My. '72 157 Forest H., Hv. '10 109 John N., Mar. '07 143 Samuel W., Wes. '53 275 Silas, W. J. '69 274

Theodore, Wms. '42 284 Cooledge, Bernard M., My. '88 158 My. My. '88 158 Cooley, Arthur E., St. '02 222 Arthur M., Cal. '04 41 Dick M., I. S. '10 120 Edwin A., A. '53 12 Frederick E., Cal. '01 41 Orramel W., Wms. '41 284 '41 Coolidge, Amos H., A. 12 '53 Guy O., My. '18 Louis A., Hv. '83 Coombs, Daniel S., My. 162 98 '98 159 98 Harry S., Bd. '01 25 John W., Cy. '06 54 Cooms, Jeremiah, Ro. '77 205 Coon, George W., Ro. '76 205 Henry P., Wms. '44 285 Coonan, Clarence, St. 223 '09 223 Cooney, Edwin R., Sy. 237 13 ¹¹³ Edwin W., N. Y. '11 ²³⁷ Frank V., Sy. '12 236 Gerald C., Sy. '18 238 Cooper, Claudius H., Tec. '03 Clayton S., Br. '94 34 David R., Mar. '03 142 Frank B., Cn. '82 76 Grant, To. '97 245 Frank B., Cn. 822 / 0 Grant, To. '97 245 Henry C., Ro.'85 206 James R., Neb. '04 169 Mathew H., Bd. '09 26 Samuel L., N. Y. '78 174 Stuart M., Sy. '14 237 William A., Mar. '92 141 Coorsen, Louis A., Wis, '0 Edens A. '21 16 Cope, Edgar, A. '81 Copeland, David, Wes. '55 16 275 53 Elmer H., A. '89 Ernest R., Cn. '75 Herbert E., Cn. '72 John H., Cg. '73 Jonathan, U. '41 Copelin, Fred A., Minn. 75 74 58 259 165 Copp, George B., A. '74 14 Copping, Bernard, Jr., Wms. '05 Corbet, Charles, St. '19 224 Corbin, Nathan D., Mch. 149 '86 William L., A. '96 Corbitt, Marsh M., Wa. 18 271 Willis G., Wa. '18 Corbusier, Harold D., Mch. '99 Wa. '18 272 Mch. '99 Corey, Harris L., A. '10 & Wis. '11 21, Coristine, Walter H., 151 21, 299 Coristine, McG. '00 Corlis, Theodore C., Ham. 134 06 '13 Cormack, Joseph M., Nw. 182 81 William S., Jr., Bd. 28 '17 Cornell, Arthur C., D. P. '10 87 Arthur R., N. Y. '15 181 Hal E., Neb. '09 170 E., Ites. Frederick E., 141 Corner, F Mar. '87 Horace R., W. R. 14 281

'11 64 Cornog, Allison G., Sw. 229 '18 Ellwood C., Pa. St. Sw. '17 199, 229 William L., Sw. '19 229 & Sw. '17 199, 2 William L., Sw. '19 Cornwall, Augustus, Wms. '40 284 Cornwell, Amos R., U. '54 261 Corrigan, Edward, Ill. Corser, Harry P., Lf. '85 122 Corson, Charles C., Sw. 226 '02 George E., I. S. '15 121 Cortelyou, Charles M., Sy. '06 235 Sy. '06 John G., Ru. '70 Corthell, William J., Cy. '57 213 49 Corwin, Clifford E., Mar. ^{'92} 141 Eli, Wms. '48 286 Glenn B., Mi. '18 147 Henry F., Mar. '14 144 Hilary E., Co. '10 71 James D., W. R. '88 278 Cory, John E., A, '50 11 Lewis L., Ru. '81 214 Cosgrove, Carson A., Mch. '17 155 77, '14 255 141 Frederick S., Tu. '14 256 Costar, Lloyd, Ill. '13 116 Cotter, George E., Nw. '93 183 93 Richard J., Hv. '02 105 Cotton, Carl, Cy. '00 54 Wendell P., D. P. '10 87 Cottrell, Joel P., Cg. '73 58 Leon W., Sy. '00 234 Coulson, John L., McG. 134 '02 Robert E., Cn. '09 Courtney, Harold J., O. S. '18 80 S. '18 Howard G., O. S. '17 191 Coutts, George B., To. 247 ^{'07}, ²⁴⁷ ^{'07}, ²⁴⁷ ^{'92} ^{'92} ^{Frank E., Minn. ^{'90} 163 ^{Cover}, John H., O, S. '15 190 ^{Coville}, ^{Cory} E., Mar. ^{'90}} '80 140 Stanley, Cn. '15 Cowan, Arthur F., Bd. 82 25 '01 Charles S., Mi. '75 Frank I., Bd. '13 Fred H., Bd. '01 Harley C., I. S 145 27 25 S. '11 120 Lester A., Mi. '18 Lynn H., I. S. '14 Cowden, David V., St. '03 121 222 Cowee, George A., Tec. Cowgill, Chester B., Cal. 242 43 Ralph, Cal. '17 44. Cowles, Augustus W,, U. 250 Elmer E. E., My. '84 158 George R., Wms. '45 285

40

37

Cornforth, Columbus, Cy. ²⁵⁶ Linton C., Cy. '55 Corning, Douglas D., Br. '12

Cornish, Harold J., Cg,

'12

Joseph W., Cn. '90 77 Junius J., Ham. '75 92 Rheinart P., St. '99 221 Cowley, Arthur W., Wis. 03 297 ¹⁰³ Cowper, James S., U. '47 260 Cox, Charles P., Ro. '98 208 Fernando C., Ro. '67 204 Frank J., W. R. '85 278 Frederick E., Tec. '03 '93 239 Hanford F., Minn. '1 İ 167 Homer F., Le. & Cn. '97 '94 78, 129 & Cn. '97 78, 129 James A., Tec. '10 242 Lester E., Pa. '98 193 Theodore, N. Y. '96 176 Walter E., Sw. '12 228 William T., Co. '00 69 Coykendall, Samuel A., Jr., N. Y. '12 180 Coyne, Daniel J. T. Ch. Coyne, Daniel J., Jr., Ch. & A. '09 21 Cozad, Cassius M. C., W. J. '69 21, 46 J. '69 Henry I., W. R. '96 279 Henry O., W. R. '99 279 Marcus E., W. R. 277 70 277 Crafts, Francis G., Cn. '13 & Pa. '14 81, 196 William H., Bd. '00 25 Craig, Adam, U. '40 258 Arthur D., Cy. '16 56 David N., McG. '15 137 Elmer E., Hv. '03 106 George A., Sw. '16 229 George A., Sw. '16 James O., Ill. '15 Vurnyer A., Bd. '13 William A., Pa. St. 229 116 27 199 William W., Lf, '08 126 Craigin, George A., Hv. '85 Craik, William A., To. 246 'N2 Crain, John J., Mch. & Cn. '96 78, Cram, Nelson P., Bd. '61 Ralph W., Br. '15 Cramer, Edward S., Wms. 78, 151 Bd. '61 24 Sr. '15 38 '07 292 Edwin C., Tec. '96 240 Crandall, John N., Wes. 275 '54 Joseph B., Cg. '96 61 Leroy V., Minn. '09 166 Milton A., U. '94 265 Robert H., Mi. '17 147 Uberto, U. '40 258 Crane, Abijah R., Cy. '56 49 Albert A., My. '63 156 Albert B., D. P. & St. '94 84. 221 Alexander M., Hv. '94 101 Alvin M., Br. '69 David F., Cy. '55 Harley J., Sy. '99 Horace A., Sy. '85 Percy F., Bd. '17 Stephen, Lf. & Sy. 29 49 233 231 28 123, 233 **204** William M., Hv. Cranston, J. Barnard, Sw. 228 '09 Crary, Beebe D., U. '41 259 Horace A., Tec. '94 239 Crawford, Calvin D., Hv. 110 11 Clarence H., St. '03 222

Dewees N., Le. '12 131 George M., My. '16 & Le. '17 132, 162 Harry G., O. S. '10 189 Henry J., To. '88 245 John H., Cy. '16 56 Morris De C., Wms. '14 '04 202 N. Russell, Mch. '17 155 Robert F., Le. '11 131 Robert K., Nw. '00 184 Craymer, Loring G., Nw, '10 186 Crayne, Frank B., W. R. '14 281 Credick, Abraham N., Pa. 104 Creeden, Leo F., Bd. '17 Creek, Herbert Le S., D. P. '99 28 85 Creighton, John B., Cg. 62 Cresap, Mark W., Nw. 202 184 Cresson, George W., Sw. '08 227 Creveling, Emerson D., Lf. '16 126 Crigler, Thomas B., Pu. 201 Crist, Edward G. W., Pa. '06 194 Critcherson, William D., Jr., Br. '19 Critchfield, Howard E., O. S. '08 30 189 Crittenden, William C., Cal. '05 41 Critz, Paul F., I. S. '16 121 Croasdale, Stuart, Lf. '88 122 Crocker, William C., A. Crockett, Ernest A., A. 93 18 Ernest D., Tu. '05 Ralph W., A. '91 Croker, Byron P., Ru. '18 254 18 220 Crombie, Charles H., Hv. '14 111 Cromley, Frederick M., W. R. '02 Cromlish, John, U. '54 Cromwell, William A., Co. '14 Croneway Chooles F 280 U. '54 261 72 Cronemeyer, Charles F. W., W. J. '65 Cronin, Frederick A., Tu. 273 '09 254 Cronise, Adelbert, Ro. 205 ^{'77} Cronk, Elton F., My. '14 162 Cronkhite, Aaron H., U. 260 47 Arthur B., Cg. '09 Leonard W., Br. '05 Crooks, Clarence A., Tu. 63 '05 36 '88 Crosbie, Paul P., Hv. '05 107 Crosby, David, Ro. '68 204 John F., Hv. '94 101 Josiah F., Jr., Co. 102 68 Walter B., Minn. 166 '08 Wilson G., Br. '83 32 Crosgrave, Floyd M., Ind. 118 Cross, Arthur L., Hv. '95 101 Edward S., Ro. '16 211 George N., A. '76 15 James B., A. '06 20

James F., W. R. '84 278 Ralph U., Tu. '16 256 Crossett, Frederick M., N. Y. '84 C. 174 Crossman, Alfred H., Bd. '16 28 Croswell, Daniel Minn. '17 R... Minn. 168 Micah S,, Cy. & A '5S 49 Crothers, Bronson, Hv. '05 107 Crouch, Leonard C., Cn. '89 76 Crouse, Floyd L., I. S. 121 '16 John R., Mch. '97 Ralph W., I. S. '06 Crowder, Roy E., Nw. 151 120 '18 187 Crowell, Charles H., A. '55 12 55 Edward P., A. '79 George M., Br. '94 James W., A, '55 Melvin E., Ro. '79 Minot J., Br. '15 Crowley, Jerome J., Mch. 15 34 12 205 38 '00 151 Croy, Harold L., O. S. 188 Cruikshank, Robert, U. 260 40 Crumb, Caleb B., U. '40 Cruttenden, David H., U. U. '40 258 741 250 Crysler, Adam C., Wes. 275 Cuddeback, William L., Cn. '76 de la Cuesta, Reginaldo, Cal. '15 43 Samuel, Cal. '12 Cull, Thomas, Ro. '61 Cullen, Ernest K., To. 203 '03 Cuip, Charles M., D. P. '98 247 85 75 Culver, George B., St. '97 221 Richard K., St. '99 221 Winthrop P., Lf. '19 127 Cummin, Hart, Cn. '09 80 Cummings, Byron, Ru. '20 215 '89 Carlos E., Sy. '99 Charles DeF., S 233 Sy. 234 '02 Gordon J., To. '18 Guy H., Sy. '09 James A., Sy. & N. '10 249 236 Y. 10 236 Orville E., Sy. '07 235 Raymond H., Ro. '18 211 Cundall, Isaac N., A. '15 11 Cunningham, Benjamin A., Le. '87 128 Benjamin F., Tu. '91 251 Charles H., Bd. '06 26 Henry, Lf. '98 123 Cure, Fred D., U. '15 268 Curran, John McC., Ham, '92 94 236 '92 04 Maurice D., O. S. '14 190 William E., O. S. '17 191 Currie, William, U. '51 261 William B., Wis. '03 297

Currier, George W., A. '51 11 Victor V., Lf. '02 124 Wilton, L., Hv. '87 99 Curry, Frank H., Co. '98 69

Osborn A., Sy. '85 231 Dallenbach, Karl M., Ill. Curtice, Arthur A., St, '10 '19 224 Louis E., Ill. '12 Curtin, Daniel W., W. R. '72 277 Curtis, Arthur H., Wis. 02 297 2 Arthur M., Cn. '89 Austin G., Mar. '85 Barton O., Le. '97 Carlton C., Sy. '88 Charles E., Cn. '85 Elmer N., A. '00 Frederick A., Wms. 0 76 785 140 7 129 232 76 19 '50 0 207 Harry N., Mar. '73 139 John H., Wis. '10 299 Mattoon M., Ham. '80 92 Monroe, W. R. '11 & 0. '13 72, 281 Co. Nicholson F., W. R. 200 280 280 Rollin W., Mar. '88 141 Willard H., Bd. '11 27 William P., Mar. '74 139 William S., Ham. Hon. Curtiss, George, A, '60 Thomas H., Wms, 13 287 Warner H., Ro. '55 Willis D., U. '08 Zebina, Wms. '49 Cushing, Charles D., Tu. '55 203 267 286 255 '10 Frank B., Cy. '81 Cushman, Chester L., A. 51 12 '56 Clifford DeF., My. 160 °06 ¹⁰⁶ Freeman H., St. ¹⁰⁵ 222 Robert A., D. P. ¹⁰⁰ 85 Custer, Ellis H., Lf. ¹⁹⁶ 123 Cutler, Ebenezer W., Sy. 234 '00 Edward R., Wms. '62 289 '62 2039
 Nathaniel A., A. '91 18
 William W., Hv. '94 101
 Cutter, Ephraim, Ru. '74 213
 Frederick C., Mar.
 '10 210 143 Cutting, Edwin W., Hv. 103 202 Frederick P., Hv. '90 99 Southard J., Mch. '06 153 Cutts, Rollin E., Minn. 200 163 Cuzner, William G., St, 224 '16 Dacken, Victor R., Neb. 19 172 Dada, William B., Ham. '53 Dahl, Harold L., Cn. '09 80 Daily, Harry P., St. '07 222 Thomas L., Pa. '10 195 Dake, Burton S., Wms. 293 '13 George E., Mch. '18 155 Henry F., Mch. '18 155 Charles M., Minn. 167 Francis M., Ro, '15 Le Ray E., Sy. '06 Nelson C., My. '03 Russell P., My. '11 211 235 160 161 Dales, Miles C., Lf. '07 125 Dall, Benjamin L., Ch. 48 Melville R., Ch. '14 47

¹¹⁰ 115 Louis E., Ill. ¹¹² 116 Dalrymple, Augustus, Ro. ⁷⁶ 205 Daly, Frank H., U. ⁷⁰ 3266 Dam, Francis H., Cal. ⁹⁶ 40 Damasceno, Juan D. P., Mi ⁷¹³ 145 Mi. '73 Damon, Arthur H., Hv. 106 '04 Cyril P., Hv. '15 111 Edwin A., Pa. '91 192 Lindsay T., Hv. '94 101 Damus, Robert, Wa. '11 270 Dana, George R., Mar. '10 143 '10 Lockwood N., Mar. '12 Marvin H., My. '86 158 Dancink, Walter E., My. 162 ¹¹³ 162 Danforth, Ambrose N, Wms. ¹⁴⁴ Frank S., Tec. & N. Y. ¹⁰⁷ 178, 242 William C., Nw. ¹⁰⁰ 184 Daniel, James M., Jr., Le. ¹⁰² 130 Daniels Cassell S. A. '13 Daniels, Carroll S., A. '10 Kenneth S., Cg. '18 Orlando H., N. Y. 65 180 '12 Ralph C., Cal, '99 40 Theodore W., Bd. '13 27 Danielson, Joseph, Wms. 61 289 Dann, Charles H., Wms. '51 287 Danner, William M., Jr., Hv. '13 11 11 Darby, Alton E., Sy. '96 233 Clarence R., U. '06 267 Dare, Charles E., Lf. '92 123 Dargan, William V., Wis. '15 Darling, Samuel D., Wms. 283 Thomas W., My, '74 157 Darlington, Isaac G., Sw. '07 Norman S., Pa. '09 195 Darnell, William J., My. 160 '03 ⁷⁰³ **Darrow, Daniel J., U. '50 261** James, U. '47 260 James W., Br. '80 31 William W., U. '16 268 Dary, Albert N., Br. '78 31 Dauer, Louis E., Mi. '17 147 Darebeat S Daugherty, Robert S., Mch. '19 155 Daughters, Harry W., Mi. '13 146 Davenport, Edwin, Wms. '48 286 Kenneth H., Nw. '04 185 Murray T., Minn. 165 '05 165 Davey, Everett K., Lf. 127 '18 Warren A., Sy. '91 232 Davids, Louis J., U. '79 264 Davidson, Blaine T., Nw.

Royal P., Wis. '94 296 Thomas R., McG. '06 135 William F., Ru. '06 217 Davies, Arthur F., U. '08 267 Bruce S., Le. '08 131 Daniel D., Mar. '84 140 Daniel J., Mar. '97 140 John F., Cy. '81 51 Joseph E., Wis. '98 296 Louis J., Mar. '97 142 Luther, Hv. '89 99 Ralph P., Ru. '07 218 Sidney A., W. R. '15 281 Thomas A., McG. '03 134 Davis, Angus T. W., McG. '98 134 Arthur G., Neb. '13 171 216 Arthur G., New. Bergen, Ru. '96 216 Cassius M., Mch. '08 153 Charles, U. '44 259 A., Ind. '13 118 229 Charles, U. '44 0259 Chester A., Ind. '13 118 Clark W., Sw. '17 229 Claude A., Neb. '06 170 Curtis C., Ro. '11 210 Dexter C., Mar. '12 143 Edgar L., D. P. '97 85 Edmund T., U. '65 263 Edward P., A. '00 19 Edwind T., Ham. '51 89 Eldridge G. Cy '07 55 Elhanan W., U. '57 262 Emerson, McL. '01 152 Ernest F., I. S. '08 120 Ernest F., I. S. '08 Emerson, Mch. '01 152 Ernest F., I. S. '08 120 Ernest M., Bd. '96 24 Francis H., Br. '82 32 Frank N., My. '96 159 Fred W., D. P. '00 85 Frederick, Br. '15 38 Frederick A. W. Frederick A. W,, Tec. 243 Frederick L., N. Y. 175 '8R '88 George, Ru. '84 214 George E., W. R. '09 & O. S. '11 189, 280 George H., Ro. '99 · 208 Harold E., Pa. St. 199 Harold E., Pa. St. 2 Harold M., My. '17 162 Henry E., Ca. '07 80 Henry K., Ru. '92 215 Homer W., Ham. '16 97 Howard C., Cg. '03 620 Huntly W., Tec. '98 240 Irland, Cn. '08 80 Jesse B., Cg. '95 61 Joseph R., U. '76 263 Joseph R., U. '76 199 285 **'** Davison, Edward F., Ro. '98 208 Joe M., Ill. '19 Lorrenzo P., Cg. '83 Vergil A., Lf. '14 117 59 126 Davisson, Alexander H., Pa. '92 192

Dawes, Beman G., Mar. 141 '90 0 Beaman G., Jr., Mar. 144 117 ¹¹⁷ Charles G., Mar. '84 140 Henry M., Mar. '96 141 Rufus C., Mar. '86 141 William M., Mar. '19 144 Dawley, Carl S., W. R. 280 00 Jay P., W. R. '73 Dawson, Edgar B., St. 277 221 00 200
 221
 Henry H., N. Y. '81 174
 Homer F., Mar. '13 143
 Miles M., N. Y. '07 178
 Palmer C., Lf. '17 127
 Richard B., N. Y. '09 179
 Day, Carlton H., Br. '17 38
 Charles E., D. P. '03 86
 Edwin W., Wms. &
 Nw, '09 185, 293 Edwin W., WHAN, 203 Nw, '09 185, 203 Holman, Cy. '87 52 Boynton W., Tu. '97 252 John E., Cg. '09 63 Joseph J., Ch. '18 48 Moses T., A. '95 18 Phimon R., Wms. '61 289 Richard E., Sy. '77 230 Samuel H., Pa. '09 195 Theodore S., Ro. '79 205 Warren F., Neb. '06 170 Dayton, Edson C., Ham, 93 Theodore R., A. '16 23 Theodore R., A. '16 23 Theodore R., A. '16 Deacon, Edward F., Tec. 19 244 George P., Pa. '91 Dealey, James Q., Br. '90 William L., Br. '12 Dean, Charles C., D. P. 192 33 37 84 '89 9 84 n, Allan I., Sy. '14 237 Arthur W., Tec. '92 239 Benjamin A., A. '62 14 Charles L., Ro. '83 206 Delavan D., Cg. '77 58 Harry A., Jr., Nw. 8 Dean, 187 187 Leonard J., Cg. '71 Robert G., Cg. '08 Samuel C., A. '53 Deane, John H., Hy. '06 Dearborn, Richard H., Cn. '00 Penere 18 DeBray, Hervert B., Hv. 105 '02 Decker, Benjamin F., Ru. 212 64 4 212 Charles E., Mca, '89 149 Clarence W., Cn. '13 81 David O., Sy. '03 234 Delbert H., Cn. '84 76 Jacob B., U. '48 260 Laurence G., N. Y. 3 180 180 '13 Max H., Minn. '06 165 Decrow, Roger F., Pa. '13 Vere R,, Pa. '09 196 195 Deeks, William E., McG. 113 Hon. Defreest, Derick, Wms. 286 DeGavre, Martin L., Co. 71 10

DeGelleke, Frank E., Ro. 209

Degenhart, Frederick V., Ch. '11 46

DeGroodt, Hervey S., Ru. 218 DeHart, Arthur V., Ru. 217 ካስና DeLamater, Isaac, Wms. 285 Delamater, Josiah, W. R. 277 '70 DeLand, Clyde O., Ro. 207 Delano, Curtis, Cn. '12 81 DeLany, Theodore M., Pa. '00 193 Pa. '00 193 De la Torre, Austin L., Ru. '14 219 DeLong, David M., Mar. 130 Harold C., Hv. '03 106 Demarest, Samuel R., Ru. 212 Demeritt, Laurell W., N. Y. '97 1. '97 176 Deming, Guy S., Hv. '10 109 Harold S., Hv. '05 107 John H., A. '12 22 Demmitt, Charles R., Ill, '07 176 Demond, Charles, Wms. 285 '44 Demorest, Charles P., Ru. 212 '66 Frederick C., Nw. '90 183 DeMott, Howard, Ru. '94 216 Denby, Wythe, Cn. '89 76 Denchheld, Arthur L., N. 183 177 01 Y. '01 Denfeld, Charles A., Br. 33 '89 Denfield, Louis E., A. ⁷⁸ Robert E., A. ⁷⁶ William F., A. & Br. 16. 15 15 16, 31 '81 Denike, Robert E., N. Y. 177 ¹⁰⁴ Willitt, Jr., Ru. ¹⁷⁰ 213 Denio, Cole H., Wms. ¹³⁸ Denise, Tunis, Ru. '10 218 Denison, Elmore W., Ro. 203 ⁵⁰ William M., Cg. '00 62 Denlinger, Clyde, Le. '06 130 Denlinger, Ciyue, 24. Dennedy, James H., Ch. '07 & Tec. '08 46, 242 Dennett, Guy R., Wms. 291 ¹⁰¹ Ralph N., Br. '07 36 Winfield H., Wms. & Br. '02 35, 292 Dennis, Charles E., Br. '88 '01 ³⁸⁵ Frank G., Sy. '17 237 Hasley J., O. S. '07 189 John H., Ro. '70 204 Ralph W. E., Cn. '77 75 Dennison, David S., Wms. '15 294 Wms. '15 Hubert A., Cy. '82 51 Dennisson, William E., Pa. St. '19 Denniston, Robert, U. '57 262 Denny, Carroll K., Pa, St. '19 200 St. '19 Charles M., Nw. '90 183 Charles M., Pa. St. Clifton R., Pa. St. 199 16

Denton, James MacD., N. V. '70 173 Y. '70 Nehemiah N., Ro. 204 '6Ŧ Theodore J., Wms. '45 285 Depew, Harry H., To. '04 247 Derby, Romeyn S., Bd. '18 295 Derbyshire, Arthur J., A. '05 20 Derham, Peter F., Wa. 271 '15 '15 DeRouville, George E., 268 U. '16 Derr, Louis, A. '89 & Tec. '92 17, Derry, Harold W., Tu. , 239 Deshler, Charles, Ru. '85 214 Prederick, Ru. '86 214 Prederick, Ru. '86 214 Desnoyers, Philip B., Wis. '16 301 254 07 DeSouchet, William O., Nw. '14 DeTar, David N., Mch. '78 148 '78 Detienne, Harold D., Wis. 300 Devan, Samuel A,, Ru. 218 Spencer C., Ru. '02 217 Spencer H. C., Ru. '76 213 Thomas A., Ru. '06 217 DeVenne, John C., W. R. '12 281 Myron L., W. R. '08 280 Dever, John F., Jr., Hv. '03 106 281 Devereux, Alvin, Wms. 284 Devin, David S., Mar. 140 '78 Devol, James S., Mar. '91 141 '91 Lee, S., Mar. '92 141 DeVotie, Vernon C., Ham. 95 '03 DeWald, Ernest T., Ru. 218 DeWalsh, Faust C., Ro. 209 ¹⁰³ Dewar, Frank, Tr. '73 250 Dewel, Jacob B., Wms. 286 '48 286
Dewey, Frank W., Lf. &
A. '90 17, 122
Henry C., Ro. '04 &
Mch. '05 152, 209
Morris B., D. P. '05 86
Roy R., D. F. '11 87
Dewhirst, Theodore H.,
Tu. '16 & My. '17 162, 256
Dewing, Thomas S., Wms.
'47 286 DeWitt, Abner, Wms. 286 287 ⁵¹ Elmore, Ru. '86 214 Eugene K., Lf. '08 125 Henry R., Ru. '98 216 John T. E., Ru. '89 215 Richard, Ru. '60 212 Will E., McA. '96 115 DeWolf, Joseph C., A. '03 20 Dexter, George, A. '60 13 John R., Ch. '02 45 Robert C., Br. '12 37 Devermed Hurb H. DeYermand, Hugh H., U. '78 264 DeNoon, John H., Mar. U. 78 14 DeYoe, Ephraim, U. '39 258

Dezer, Charles N., Jr., N. Y. '17 181 Diament, Jeremiah N,, My. '57 156 Diamond, John P., Jr., Lf. '17 127 Joseph I., Lf. '15 Dibbell, Timothy E., W. R. '54 126 276 Dibble, Cassius H., Ham. 91 '68 Seymour H., Ham. 00 '62 Walter W., Sy. '03 234 Dice, Maxwell G., Mi. '17 147 Dick, Archibald H., Jr. U. '15 Dickens, Samuel C, Sw. 268 229 '18 Dickenson, Howard W., Mar. '89 141 Dickerman, George W., Hv. '82 John, W. R. '91 Dickerson, Edgar L., Ru. 09 278 '02 Rawson P., Ru. '14 219 Dickey, Charles L., Mar. 139 77 John A., Mar. '77 John W., Nw. '94 Leslie A., Ill. '15 Paul, Mch. '06 Dickie, Douglas P., Co, 139 94 183 117 153 72 13 Robert W., To. '94 245 Dickinson, Don C., Wis. 300 '15 Edward A., Wms. 283 '39 '39
 Fred W., Ch. '12 47
 Giles H., Wms. '01 291
 Harold T., Co. '00 69
 Jay R., Nw. & Br.
 '95 34, 183
 '18 168 Kenneth, Minn. '18 Dickson, Alexander, U. 168 260

 '46
 260

 James H., Nw, '94
 &

 & Mch. '95
 150, 183

 John D., A. '14
 22

 Samuel A., '70. '99 246

 Dietrich, Frank S., Br. '87 33

 Diggs, Dudley P., Pu. '19 202

 Vernal A., Pu. '13

 Dike, George P., Wms.

 '97 & Tec. '99
 240, 291

 Samuel W., Wms.

 '63
 289

 46 289 '63 Theodore W., Wms. 292 '03 Dilatush, Frank A., O. S. '15 190 Dildine, Harry A., Neb. 170 '05 Dilley, Alexander B., Wms. '43 Frank B., Mi. '07 146 Dillingham, John H., Ham. '57 90 '05 Ham. '57 Dillon, John H., Le. '11 131 Dilta, Asa R., Br. '82 32 Edward J., Br. '18 38 Dilworth, Albert, W. J. 273 60 Dimmitt, Lewis F., D. P. Ralph F., D. P. '14 87

Dimon, James W. W., Wms. '05 292 Oliver, Wms. '40 284 Dimond, Ezekiel W., My. 156 '65 Henry C., Mar. '78 140 Dinehart, Clarence C., Minn. '99 164 Minn. '99 Dinsmore, Cadford M., Wes. '51 Disbrow, Charles W., Ham. '93 & A. '94 18, 94 Clarkson A., N. Y. '90 177 ^{'99} ¹⁷⁷ Thomas C., Ro. '04 209 Disosway, Charles W., Ill. '14 116 Mark D., Ill. '08 115 Diven, Thomas C., Nw. '08 2 185 **'00** Dixon, George R., Ru. '73 213 Gordon H., W. R. 281 '12 ¹¹² Harry, Sy. ¹¹⁹ Robert G., Sy. ¹¹⁷ William R., Cal. ¹¹⁰ Doan, Joseph B., Cal. ¹¹⁶ Hoane, Ernest S., Tu. ⁹⁹⁹ Franklin C., Wms. ¹¹² ¹¹ 294 Dobbin, James S., U. '48 260 Dobbins, Max, Co. '95 69 Doble, George G., Nw. ¹⁰ Ralph N., Tec. '12 243 William B., Nw. '92 183 William S., Nw. '18 187 Dobroluboff, John A., Cn. '74 75 Dock, Howard, O. S. '11 189 Dodd, Cyrus M., Wms. '55 187 Edward A., A. '91 Walter H., A. '89 Dodge, Archibald M., Br. '19 18 17 39 Arthur F., A. '04 20 Charles, Wms. '41 284 Charles W., Mch. '86 149 Chester P., A. '93 18 Clayton J., Minn. 164 108 8 164 Edward, U. '47 260 Edward C., Ro. '76 205 Everett F. A. '06 20 Frederick G., Ro. '19 211 Harry B., N. Y. '04 177 Henry T., Co. '96 69 James W. A., Sy. 230 779 10hn W., Mar. '10 1 Lincoln C., Li. '09 1 Melvin G., Ham. '90 Richard E., Hv. '90 Robert G., Hv. '93 1 Roland L., Cy. '10 Seward M., Ham. '72 Will H., W. R. '77 2 Willis E., Bd. '13 Dodson, Truman M., Wis. '03 Doc, Arthur J. Co. 12 230 125 93 99 101 55 72 92 277 27 297 Doe, Arthur L., Cy. '84 Franklin B., A. '51 Perley, Hv. '91 Doepke, Robert H., Tec. '06 51 11 100 242 Doermann, Henry J., Minn. '13 167 Doerschuk, Ernest A., O. 190 S. '16

Dimock, Edwin, A. '54 12 Doheny, John E., Lf. '18 127

155 '15 155 William E., To. '11 248 Dohrmann, William F., Cn. '17 82 Cn. '17 Dold, Jacob P., Cn. '12 D'Olier, Francis W., Sw. 81 227 Ŵ7 Dolley, Charles E., Cy. '87 52 Charles O., Ro. '18 211 Dolliver, George C., Tu. 251 91 Dolman, Carroll G., Hv. '98 103 Donahoe, Stephen A., Minn. '10 Minn. '10 Donaldson, Chester, Ham. 93 4 93 Edwin G., Cn. '73 74 George M., Le. '13 131 John C., Ham. '52 90 Ralph, Le. '15 132 ley, David McK., 14 14 Donley, David McK., Mar. '18 Donmoyer, John E., Lf. 144 127 Donnan, William G., U. _'56 261 Donnellon, Neale E., Le. 129 '97 Donnelly, James B., Wms. ⁴³ L. W., Minn. '19 168 Donnewald, Albert H., Tec, '07 Donohue, Denis, 3rd, Co. 71 John M., Sy. '15 Donohugh, William L., Sw. '92 237 225 Donovan, Percy J., Mch. 154 '12 Percy W., Minn '01 Co. '05 70, & Co. 0. 164 Donoway, James B., My. Docimus, Morton B., Co. 159 290 Doremus, Morton B., Co. 10 71 150 Dorman, Franklin A., Hv. 101 94 Frederick H., Bd. '02 25 Harry G., Hv. '96 102 William E., Hv. '98 103 Dorner, Pierre L., Nw. 185 209 ¹⁰⁹ Dorr, Carl E., Sy. ¹⁰⁰ 234 Donald G., Cal. ¹⁰ 42 Samuel H., Sy. ¹⁰⁴ 235 Dorrance, Daniel G., ¹⁰⁵ Dorward, William H., Cg. Dorwin, Gustave S,, U. Doscher, William C., N. Y. '78 Dott, Richard M., Mch. 264 174 149 Doubleday, Charles A., A. 16 81 Dougherty, Charles J., Pa. '92 Douglas, Edward W., Cg. 192 58 Francis W., Br. '68 29 Frank M., St. '13 223 George W., Cg. '88 60

Doherty, Paul D., Mch.

Irving A., Cg. '88 Malcolm C., Wis. '93 Paul H., Bd. '13 Theodore W., Mi. 60 '93 295 27 147 '18

Walter C., Jr., Hv. 101 '93

^{'93} 101 William J., Ru. '04 217 Douglass, Ebenezer, A. '51 11 Elon G., Ro. '58 203 Francis A., A. '51 11 Howard W., Cn. '04 79 Dove, Chester E., D. P. '08 86

- 53
- '08 Dow, Charles E., Cy. '96 Charles F., Sy. '02 George H., Cy. '91 George W., Cy. '52 Horace D., Cy. '87 James, U. '42 Yani, H. u. '90 234 52 49 52 James, U. '44 Louis H., Hv. '90 259 **'90** 99 Dowd, George, A. '09 Dowell, Arthur E., Tec. 21
- 243
- Dowling, George T., Cg. 57 72 113
- John, Cg. Hon. Downes, Alfred K., Tec. 240
- Downing, William L., Ham. '69 91 Ham.
- Drake, Clarence E., Mar. 141 '92

Durant F., Hv. '00 Frank I., Wis. '90 Frederick T., Mar. 104 295 '98

- 142 8 Harrie B., Hv. '88 99 Jacob R., Wis. '15 300 John F., Ru. '98 216 John M., Cy. '57 49 Joseph H., Mch. '85 149 Joseph H., Jr., Mch.
- '16 Rollin L., Mch. '01 Dransfield, Thomas, Ro. 152
- '58 203 Draper, George C., McG. 136
- 136 Dravo, Ralph M., Le. '89 128 Drein, William C., Pa. '99
- Drescher, Henry B., Cal.

'06 42 Dresser, Gardiner S., Cn.

'00 78 John O., Cn. '01 Kenneth B., Cy. '14 Sidney R., Cn. '12 Dreutzer, Carl E., Wis. 79 56 81

- Cedric B., Wis. '14 Drew Jesse A., Wms. '19 200 '14 300
- 204

¹¹⁹ Walter W., Mch. ¹⁹⁴ 150 William P., Nw. ¹⁹² 183 Drewry, William S., To, ¹⁰⁵ & McG. ¹⁰⁶ 135, 247 Driess, Jacob A., Ro. ¹⁷⁶ 205 Driggs, Lawrence, LaT. Mch. ¹⁹⁹ Declarate Arthur Hr

Drinkwater, Arthur, Hv. 104 '00

- Driver, Benjamin F., Cal. 40 '00
- Charles E., Cal. '15 43 Drown, Albertus A., Ro. '63 203
- Druley, Elmer M., Tu. '04
- Drury, Orsamus M., Wms. 289

٠

Dryer, Charles R., Ham. 92 Reginald P., Mch. '0ś 152 Dubell, Charles B., Pa. 204 102 Duboc, Albert M., Ro. 204 '70 DuBois, Abraham F., Ro. 208 '07 Arthur W., Cn. '07 Henry P., Cn. '06 John, U. '39 John E., Ro. '01 Warren C., Ham. 80 **7**9 258 208 '12 96 ^{'12} 96 Dubuar, James, U. '39 258 Dudley, Charles P., Jr., Mar. '19 144 Ernest G., St. '06 222 John E., Jr., Br. '11 37 Raymond L., Ham. 96 '08 96 William R., Cn. '74 Duehring, Norman E., Ch. '19 75 Ch. '19 Duerr, William S., Lf. 48 123 Duff, Alexander H., McG. '98 134 Duffy, Frank J., N. Y. 179 '08 & Robert T., Ham. Dugan, Charles F., Pa. 200 19 Harry J., Bd. '10 26 Harry V., Ind. '17 119 Walter J., Le. '13 131 Duggan, Herrick S., McG. Kenneth L., McG. 136 213[°] Dulley, Charles J., St. 221 '97 Fred L., St. '97 221 Dumas, Claudio, Le. '02 130 Dumbleton, Harold F., Dumbleton, Andrew 38 Br. '13 38 DuMond, Cornelius C., N. Y. '11 180 Waldron, N. Y. '10 179 Waldron, N. Y. '10 179 Dumont, Frederick T., Lf. '89 Lf. '89 Victor St. C., Lf. 122 123 Dunbar, Frank C., Cy. '92 52 Duncan, George S., Wms. 289 '85 Lee W., Pu. '05 201 Norman L., Br. '15 38 Robert F., Hv. '12 110 William C., My. '12 161 er, Sven, Ill. '15 117 Duner, Sven, Dunham, Albert M., Br. 35 ^{'98} George L., Cy. '82 Harold H., Cy. '15 Horatio R., Cy. '86 Lyndon L., Cy. '91 Mark A., Sw. '19 Stillman R., Hy. '89 Dunklee, Elanson, Cg. '71 Dunklee, Elanson, Cg. '70 Dunklee, Elanson, Cg. '70 Dunklee, Elanson, Cg. '70 51 56 52 200 99 71 57 Emery J., Cg. ' Dunkly, Arthur P., 62 Co. 68 '92 Dunlap, Sheldon D., A. 21 '09 Dunlevy, Robert B., Wis. 295

'93

Dunn, Albert T., Cg. '73 58 Andrew K., Hv. '17 112 Eagleton F., Mar, '84 140 Frederick C., O. S. 100 **'**15 George A., Le. '07 130 James H., Cy. '18 56 Joseph B., Tu. '11 255 Washington C., Tec. 240 '97 Wilbur R., Ro. '11 Dunnelhs, Clifford G., Le. '11 210 129 ^{'y}, Dunning, U Charles S., Wms. '48 Harold G., Hv, '07 Walter L., D. P. '02 Dunshee, Norman, W. R. 286 108 86 276 Dunstan, Thomas J., Pa. 197 15 Dunton, Frederick B., Cy. '56 Wilson E., McG. '17 137 Dunzweiler, Carl J., Mi. '09 146 Durand, Julien J., N. Y. 179 '10 Durfee, Irving W., Mch. 150 '92 Durflinger, Glenn W., O. S. '15 Durham, Thomas G., D. P. '07 190 86 Durkee, Frank W., Tu. 251 '88 Durley, Richard J., McG. 113 Hon. Durr, Arthur W., O. S. '08 189 Duryea, Arthur W., Br. 39 Robert F., St. '13 223 Samuel B., N. Y. '66 173 Dustin, Alton C., W. R. 278 ^{'84}, ²⁷⁸ Charles E., Tu. '10, ²⁵⁵ Maurice N., Tu. '06 ²⁵⁴ Dutton, Frank L., Bd. ¹⁹⁹ Leland T., Hv. '02 105 Newell T., Br. '70 30 Percy B., Ro. '04 209 Dvorak, Charles E., Mch. 152 Dwiggins, Jay, Jr., Cal. 42 Dyar, Malcolm H., Bd. '11 28 ¹¹⁶ 233 Dye, George P., Mar. '75 239 James H., Mar. '73 139 Dyer, Frank W., Pa. '18 197 John W., Pa. '17 197 Dyke, Albert W., Ro. '78 205 Dyke, Albert W., Ro. '78 205 Dykstra, Clarence A., Ch. 46 7 Edward J., Ro. 46 Ch. '09 46, Dynes, John H., W. R. '91 æ 210 278 Eacker, William E., U. 250 Eaglesfield, Mck. '80 James T., 148 Eaker, Aaron B., Ro. '59 203 Eames, Clayton E., Cy. 15 Earle, E St. '18 Everett W., Pa. 200

Dunmore, Arthur C., Tu. '91

251

Earnest, Charles W., Mi. '69 145 Earnshaw, Wilton A., Le. '05 130 Easson, Henry, Jr., U. '70 263 East, Charles M., Pu. '15 202 Easterbrook, Gorham, Br. 31 Eastham, James S., Br. 39 '19 Eastman, Arthur Wis. '16 301 wis. 10 301 Frank C., Ro. '94 207 Fred W., Ro. '94 207 William W., Cg. '73 58 aston, Ned, Minn. '06 165 Eastwick, Andrew M., Sw. '06 v. '00 n, Alfrea 5 Charles T., Cg. '66 Clarence E., Bd. '98 25 Francis E., Sy. '04 235 Lewis A., Cg. '80 59 S. My. '74 157 Hv. '83 98 Hv. '83 98 108 231 227 Eaton, Alfred H., Sy. '85 Francis E., Sy. '04 235 Lewis A., Cg. '80 59 Otis S., My. '74 157 Percival J., Hv. '83 98 Thaxter, Hv. '08 108 Walter S., Sy. '87 231 William D., A. '05 20 William W., Sy. '88 232 William W., Tec. '97 240 Eavenson, Howard N., Sw. 92 225 225 Sw. 92 Eaves, Frederick B., Hv. 107 Eberly, August F. Jr., Le. '13 131 Ebinger, Frederick W., Ebinger, Frederick w., Mar. '17 Eccles, James A., Hv. 144 109 Ecker, George W., Ru. 216 99 Eckerson, Frank, Ru. '00 217 Peter Q., Ham. '63 94 Eckfeldt, John J., Le. '98 129 Thomas H., Jr., Hv. 112 112 Edds, MacVincent, A. 12 22 Eddy, Arthur W., My. '04 '04
 '04
 Charles F., Ro. '02 209
 Clarence F., My. '10 161
 Eugene L., My. '08 161
 John L., Br. '16 38
 Leveus, W. R. &
 Wms. '53 276, 287
 Morton H., Wms. '03 292
 Oris L. Ham. '68 91 160 Otis J., Ham. '68 Sherman, U. '40 William B., Tu. '89 William W., Wms. 91 258 '89 251 45 285 Edgar, Charles L., Ru. '82 214 John, U. '40 Thomas W., N. Y. 260 '12 180 Edgerton, Earle B., My. yo Francis M., My. '64 156 Edgren, Arthur, Neb. '09 170 Edmands, Isaac R., Tu. '91 Edminson, Ross W., Wa. '12 270 Edmunds, Charles S., Pa. 196 George E., Wms. '01 291 Edson, Elmer R., Wms.

Hanford W., Wms. '00 290 Edward, Harry P., O. S. '0y Edwards, Be '09 189 Benjamin K., 164 Charles L. T., Le. 131 Dwight, Cal. '16 James H., Cn. '88 James L., Cn. '17 Leno W., Lf. '95 Norton H., Minn. 44 76 82 123 '04 165 4 Paul C., St. '06 Paul LeR., Cal. '14 Robert D., Cn. '15 Rodney M., Tr. '16 Walter J., Pu. '16 William H., Wms. 222 43 8ž 250 202 '42 284 William H., Wms. '91 290 William N., Wms. '38 283 Eells, Joseph O., Cy. '99 53 Egan, John K., Minn. '12 167 Egbert, George D., Co. 67 67 Egeler, Carl E., Pu. '13 201 Eggleston, Charles H., Sy. '78 230 5.9. George W., Nw. 103 Ehren, Emil S., Nw. 101 186 Ehrgott, Albert, Ro. '92 207 Ehrich, Walter L., St. 201 '00 221 Eidlitz, Charles L., Co. 67 Ernest F., Cn. '90 & Co. '91 Otto M., Cn. '81 75 Robert J., Cn. '85 76 Eidson, Joseph P., Mi. '12 146 Eikenberry, Harley B., Mch. '09 Eilert, Edwin H., N. Y. 153 17 181 Eisenhard, George B., W. R. '93 Ekings, Ferguson O'C., . 279 Ekings, r 58 Eklund, Edwin G., Minn. '08 166 Elden, Wallace S., Cy Elder, A 208 52 Andrew, Jr., N. Y. '08 Charles B., Nw. '03 185 Edward E., Mi. '14 146 Edward R., Hv. '97 102 William A., N. Y. 180 '13 180 Eldredge, Edgar, Hv. '89 & Br. '90 33, 99 Loyal D., My. '57 156 Eldridge, Edward H., A. 156 '94 94 18 Ernest S., Ro. '01 208 John R., Hv. '88 99 Orestes G., Wms. '65 289 Elfreth, William H., Ch. '02 45 Eliel, Paul J., St. & Ch. , 223 '13 Eliot, Frederick M., Hv. '11 110 Elithorp, John S., Jr., Sy. 237 Ell, Carl S., D. P. '09 86 Endicott, Winthrop T.,

Ellenwood, Ernest J., U. 105 266 Elliott, Merton M., Mar. '04 Richard M., Br. '72 30 Wistar M., Pa. '07 195 Elliott, Floyd W., Ro. & Ch. '13 47, 210 142 '04 h. '13 Frederick W., Br. 779
31
John L., Pa. St. '09 198
Joseph L., D. P. '15 88
Robert D., Neb. '99 169
Robert D., Neb. '99 169
Ellis, Edward, Cg. '71 57
Gershom P., Lf. '14 126
Lawrence, D. P. '02 86
Melvin, D. P. '03 86
Read H., Bd. '09 26
Roland M., N. Y. '16 181
Wyle R., Wms. '39 283
Ellison, Arthur T., My. '15 '79 5 Daniel J., Cg. & 59, 205 '15 Ro. '81 Ellms, Carleton W., Tu. '13 255 Ells, Ceril J., My. '10 161 Elmendorf, James, U. '41 259 Elmer, Edward D., Tr. '72 ⁷² John E., Ham. '70 91 Luther S., N. Y. '81 174 Oscar H., Ham. '65 91 Elmore, Arthur E., Nw. '89 182 Frank H., Wms. '91 290 Samuel E., Wms. '5Ż Thaddeus P., Le. '94 William C., Wis. '94 129 '11 299 Elston, Charles A., Cal. '97 40 John A., Cal. '97 Thomas S., Cal. '99 Elting, James S., A. '09 Eltinge, Richard L., Ru. 40 40 21 '97 216 Eltzroth, William Mi. '69 Mi. '69 Ely, Robert, A. '76 Samuel G. W., Wms. 145 15 289 Sandford D., Co. '12 72 Thomas C., Cg. '85 59 William C., Pa. '13 196 Embree, Remington L., U. '16 268 Emens, Peter W., Ham. & U. '57 90. 90, 262 Emeny, Edward J., Ham. 97 '17 Emerick, Louis W., Cn. 'Q1 Emerson, Carl, Tu. '13 Charles N., Wms. 255 **'4**0 284 Harold L., W. R. Emery, Barton C., Bd. '14 281 25 Charles M., Cy. '63 50 William G., Tu. '95 252 Emm, Henry C., Sy. '98 233 Emmes, John B., U. '57 262 Emple, Charles G., Ham. '98 94

Tu. '02 253 Endsley, Frederick LeR., Ill. '10 115 Engle, Lloyd F., Pa. St. 199 Englebright, Harry L., Cal. '08 Cal. '08 42 William H., Cal. '13 43 English, Jesse T., Ill '08 115 John D., Wms. '52 287 Ennis, Charles T., Wms. '43 Cal. 42 '93 290 Enos, Edgar A., Ham. '74 92 Enright, William F., Hv. '16 112 Ensign, Amos M., Cn. James E., Sy. '78 Enstice, Frank E., Pa. St. '15 230 199 Entier, George R., Wms. 284 Entriken, Samuel J., Sw. 225 'U.5 Entwisle, Thomas L., Pa. St. '15 199 Epier, William L., Wa. '16 271 William H., Cy. Erbb, 56 17 Erdman, Albert, Ham. 90 '58 Walter G., Wis. '14 300 William J., Ham. '56 90 Erhardt, John G., Ham. 96 15 Ericson, Lambert T., Ill. 04 114 Erickson, Morris H., Pu. 15 202 Erler, Eugene W., Ru. 03 217 Ernst, Clayton H., Hv. '10 100 Frank A., Lf. '15 126 Frederick S., Hv. '12 110 Robert G., Lf. '19 127 Erskine, John, Co. '00 69 Robert S., Co. '10 71 Erwin, James H., O. S. '13 190 Essex, Donald, Ind. '1 William H., U. '55 '17 119 261 William H., U. 755 261 William L., Co. '06 71 Essig, Norman S., Pa. '89 192 Estabrook, Colby L., Cy. 55 '12 Joseph B., Minn. '12 167 Estel, Edward S., I. S. 10 120 Esten, Randall D., My. 162 '17 Esterbrook, Harry E., N. Y. 19 Estes, Charles S., Cy. '84 51 Lewis A., Mch. '08 153 Etheridge, William S., Ch. '12 47 Eustis, Richard S., Hv. '07 108 Evans, Albert L., Ham. '04 0.5 4 95 Alfred H., Cy. '81 51 Alton H., D. P. '92 84 Arthur L., Ham. '10 96 Daniel K., Le. '13 132 Edward R., Ham. '05 95 Einion C., My. '76 157 Enoch K., A. '53 12 Ernest E., Mar. '17 144 Frank, D. P. '93 84 George T., Mi. '14 146

Graham T., To. '17 249 Harold S., I. S. '19 121 Herbert S., Pa. '01 193 James A., Wis. '17 301 Owen D., Hv. '00 104 Thomas A., Man. '18 89 Thomas R., Pa. St. 7 100 17 199 Walter A., Nw. '82 182 Wilfred, Wis. '17 301 William T., I. S. '17 121 William W., To. '12 248 Everard, William H. L., W. R. 10 281 Everett, Henry I., A, '98 James Edward, Sy. '75 '98 19 200 John E., Ham. '88 93 Samuel A., Br. '91 33 Walter G., Br. '85 32 Warren H., Ham. '94 94 Willard W., A. '01 19 Everington, James W. Mine '01 164 Minn. '01 Everts, Josiah G., U. '60 262 Ewart, Howard L., W. 282 Eve. Ewart, 11 R. 16 Kennyth L., O. S. ¹³ Eweil, Burt F., Ro. '14 Glenn B., Cg. '03 Glen H., Ro. '17 Ewer, Maurice H., Hv. '92 101 211 62 211 100 92 100 Ewing, Gordon B., Br. 16 38 Harry G., W. R. 14 281 James, A. '88 17 Thomas, A. '89 17 Thomas N., D. P. '07 107 85 Excell, Allen J., W. R. '18 Eyles, William J., Cg. '90 60 Eytinge, Charles S., Co. Faber, William F., Ro. '80 205 Face, Edwin D., Sy. '96 233 Fackler, Walter V., Ill. '14 Faden, James L., Tu. '14 256 Fair, Albert A., W. R. '04 280 Fairbanks, Floyd C., Ro. 208 **'01** Vil Frank B., Tu. '13 255 Wilson L., Tu. '87 251 Fairbrother, Charles F., Cy. '93 53 Fairchild, Arthur W., Br. 38 '16 Donald H., Ill. '15 117 Harry, D. P. '12 87 Herman LeR., Cn. ·74 75 Fairgrieve, George W., U. '89 265 James R., U. '82 264 Fairley, Howard D., Mi. 264 '12 Vernon B., Mi. '17 147 Fairman, Charles E., Ro. 205 74 Fales, David, Br. '64 Eugene W., Ru. '10 Henry M., Jr., Ru. 29 218 '06 217 Jonathan C., Cy. '58 Falk, Elliot H., Br. '15 '58 49 38

Falk, Elliot H., Br. '15 38 Fall, George P., Cy. '92 52 Falvey, William J., Hv.

'16 112 Fancher, George C., Wms. 204 Fanning, James, U. '40 Fargo, Elmer L., Ro. 258 207 Faris, Clifton M., St. '00 221
 Fariey, Edson J., Cg. '83 59
 Edson S., Cg. '06 63
 Frank E., Hv. '93 101
 Samuel S., Nw. '89 182 Farmer, Arthur J., Mch. '99 151 Farnham, Edwin P., Br. 73 30 Phillip P., Ro. '63 Seth T., Br. '74 Farnsworth, Hirman W., Wms. '40 203 30 284 Farnum, Caleb H., Br. '05 36 Farr, Frederick W., Cy. 51 Irvin H., Tu. '04 Farrar, George E., D. P. 253 '00 85 Guy W., Bd. '10 Lincoln B., Bd. '19 William H., Bd. '14 Farrell, Stewart A., Sy. 26 '19 28 27 236 '10 William A., U. '14 Farren, William A., Br. 268 '75 30 Farrill, Edgar T., Br. '79 Farrington, Edgar N., Ru. '04 31 Ru. '04 Thomas, L., U. '39 Farwell, Charles G., My. 217 258 Henry, W. R. '71 Fash, William A., N. '17 157 277 Υ. 181 Fassett, H. Loren, Cg. 98 62 Fast, Charles H., Pa. St. 200 '18 ¹⁸ 2000 Faunce, Daniel W., A. '50 11 Perry E., Br. '19 39 William H. P., Br, '80 31 Favre, Eurene B.. St. '05 222 Fawcett, Walton B., Ham. '11 Parter Barrier Barrier 196 Fay, Edward P., Hv. '96 102 Edwin H., W. R. '52 276 Harry H., Ham. '92 94 Henry C., A. '54 12 James A., St. '04 222 Prescott, Wms. & A. '51 '51 11, 287 Fayen, George S., Wms. '16 294 Fear, Raymond D., Ham. 13 November 26, 1998 96 Fehr, Roy B., Pa. St. '10 198 Felger, Theodore H., O. S. '06 Fellows, Fred P., Mca. & Minn. '06 153, 165 James D., Nw. '11 186 Winfield H., Lf. '97 123 Felmley, David, Mch. '81 148 John B., Ill. '18 117 Felt, Jesse B., My. '83 158 Felter, Rutherford S., Co. '08 08 Stanley L., Sy. '15 237 Felton, George H., Br. 29 '69 Felz, Arthur H., Nw. '19 187

Fenn, Benjamin, Jr., W. R. '54 276 R. '54 Donald F., Hv. '15 111 Roger C., Hv. '15 111 Samuel P., Ro. '54 203 Fenner, Francis D., Ro. '203 Leland G., Ro. '84 Fenno, Harold C., Wms. 206 292 '08 Fenstermacher, Earl J., Cal. '15 Fenton, Harry W., O. S._'15 S. '15 Robert H., Tu. '97 Ferber, Frederick G., Le. 190 252 '11 131 Ferguson, Charles W., Nw. '93 183 w. '93 Daniel A., Ham. '71 92 Ferdinand M., Lf. 119 127 George G., Ro. '58 203 George S. Ru. '97 216 Howard R., Ill. '17 117 Ivan H., Ill. '09 & Ch. 10 James A., Ham. '09 & Ch. James A., Ham. '05 91 James G., St. '08 223 Leonard C., Ham. '19 97 Willard W., Br. '16 38 William A., Ham. '04 95 Fernald, James G., Br. '17 17 38 Luther D., Ch. '08 Fernandez, Alfonso, N. Y. '18 46 Y. '18 Leandro P., N. '. 181 '96 176 Fernow, Fritz, Cn. '09 & To. '10 80, & To. '10 Ferns, Robert M., N. 80, 248 . Y. 179 Ferrier, Edsall, W. J. Hon. 113 Ferris, Albert W., N. Y. 174 ⁷⁸ 174 Clarence C., Co, '92 68 George H., Br. '91 33 Isaac, N. Y. Hon. 113 James D., N. Y. '79 174 Lemuel V., My. '67 157 Richard, N.Y. '74 173 Richard B., Pa. '17 197 William D., To. '98 246 Ferry George H., A. '77 15 Fessenden, Anson D., U. '64 Charles H., A. '85 Festerson, John L., Cg. '85 '64 263 16 59 Fetteretch, Charles S., Co. '06 71 Co. Fickett, Edward W., Tu. '96 Field, Aaron W., Wms. 252 289 '65 Fred T., Br. '00 Henry C., Jr., Sw. 35 '09 228 9 James P., Br. '65 29 Newton, Wa. '13 270 Samuel T., Wms. '48 286 Stephen J., Wms. '37 283 Thomas G., Br. '70 30 Thomas W., D. P. 204 Fielden, Joseph F., Br. '67 29 Fields, Charles F., Br. '04 36 Fifield, Horace A., Pa. 14 Samuel H., Cy. '60 50 196

Finch, George C., U. '39 258 John C., Mar. '17 144 Ray F., U. '03 266 Russell W., N. Y. '19 181 Findley, Raymond H. Neb. '08 Neb. '08 170 William E., Mi. '73 145 Findorff, Milton B., Wis. 301 ¹¹⁶ 301 Finegan, James E., U. ¹⁰2 266 Fink, Charles E., Le. ¹⁹0 128 De Los E., Ham. ¹⁷⁰ 91 Ellis, N. Y. ¹⁰³ 177 Eugene D., U. ¹¹¹ 267 Finlay, Gerald H., Ill. ¹⁰⁸ 115 Finlayson, Ernest H., To. ¹² 248 '16 248 112 Finletter, Edwin M., Pa. '07 195 Finley, Leonard P., Neb. 15 172 Finn, Eaton S., Mch. '14 154 James C., Mch. '19 155 James J., Cg. & N. Y. '89 60, 175 '89 60, 175 Finney, Edson M., Ch. 47 '15 Firebaugh, Carl W., Br. ¹¹⁴ 38 Charles L., St. '04 222 Firman, Royal, A. '14 22 Firpo, Henry A., Le. '03 130 Fisher, Emil E., Ru. '04 217 Milton A., Wms. '08 293 Fiser, James D., Nw. '18 187 Fish, Alfred L., Hv. '99 104 Arthur E., Cy. '82 51 Arthur R., Bd. '15 28 Elijah S., A. '52 11 Joseph L. A., A. '53 12 Richard I., Br. '93 34 William J., My. '78 158 Fisher, Arthur G. E., McG. '13 13 Benjamin, Hy. '90 99 38 cG. '13 Benjamin, Hv. '90 Benjamin W., My. 99 Benjamin '14 162 Bertrand H., Cn. '85 76 Blanding, Minn. '03 165 Charles D., Ill. '14 116 Charles R., Tr. Hon. 113 Eric B., McG. '08 135 Frederick V., Sy. '91 232 George, W., '58 156 Secord State 156 George, M., '58 156 Secord State 15 Frederick V., Sy. '91 232 George, My. '58 156 Gurdon R., A. '82 16 Guy H., My. '08 161 Herman P., A. '80 15 Hiram W., Wms. '08 292 James P., U. '39 258 John A., Le. '97 129 Philip S., McG. '16 137 Samuel W., Wm3. 1 284 284 ⁴¹ Thomas K., Hv. '17 112 Thomas L., A. '78 15 Fishleigh, Walter T., Mch. '02 152 Fisk, Clinton B., Co. '92 68 Fiske, Charles, Jr., U. '91 '91 265 265 George C., Hv. '94 101 Harold C., U. '01 266 Winthrop E., Hv. '90 99 Fitch, Albert P., Hv. '00 104 Appleton H., A. '55 12 Ebenezer R., Ham. '86 '86 01 Francis T., Ham. '99 94

George F., W. R. '66 276

George W., U. '62 262 Lester J., Minn. '99 164

Fitschen, John F., Jr., Wms. '89 290 Fitz, Alfred W., Br. '83 32 Fitzpatrick, Frank R., Hv. 106 '03 106
 Flagg, Burton S., Br. '96 34
 Charles A., Cy. '86 52
 James W., My. '78 158
 Roy B., My. '93 159
 Rufus C., My. '69 157
 William D., A. '53 12
 Flahie, Claude L., D. P.
 '19 88 88 '19 Flanders, George L., U. '87 Henry A., Hv. '01 Flanigan, Charles H., U. 105 '89 265 Flannery, George F., Ro. 205 78 Fleck, George, V., Pa. St. '16 100 Fleek, John S., Hv. '15 Fleming, Bruce L., Pa. St. '14 111 St. '14 David B., W. J. '68 273 Lovic P., Mar. '04 142 Maybury W., N. Y. 173 7/2 Philip B. J., Wis. '09 299 Robert L., Nw. '86 182 Samuel B., Lf. '16 127 Fletcher, Alfred P., Ro. 208 ¹⁰⁰ Almond A., To, '13 248 Angustus A., Cy. '57 49 Charles P., Hv. '86 98 Edwin N., Cg. '86 60 Francis R., A. '94 18 Fred N., Cy. '82 51 Henry, Cy. '88 52 Herbert H., Cy, '19 56 Hugh M., To, '05 247 Kenneth G., To, '08 247 Milton J., Sy. '83 232 William, Cy. '91 52 Flick, Ira C., Sy. '10 236 Fling, William E., Wms. '41 Edgar M., Ro. & 208 '00 '41
'41
Plint, Edgar M., Ro. &
Wis. '09
210, 299
Ephraim, Wms. '51
287
Franklin C., A. '61
Trederick W., Ham.
U. '56
George H., Wms. '86
289
Henry J., My. '65
156
Joseph T., Wis. '03
297
Lester S. Tu. '07
254
Weston, U. '60
262
Weston B., Hv. '07
108
Filitzaat, Roland B., Sw. Fliteraft, Roland B., Sw. 226 '99 226
 Flood, George S., Cy. '61 50
 Harry J., Jr., Cn. '16 82
 Leslie, Cn. '12 81
 Flower, Calvin H., My.
 '58 ⁷⁵⁸ William C., Tr. '72 250 Floyd, Bertram P., Cn. '10 80 John J., My. '16 162 Flynn, George A., N. Y. '10, '10, '10, '16, '179 Kirtland, Co. '16 73 William A., Tu. '93 251 William B., Tec. '99 240 William J., Sy. '11 236 Fobes, Francis H., Hv. *04 William A., A. '48 106 11 Fogg, Charles E., Cy. '00 54 Frederic A., Bd. '99 25

deForest, John W., Cn.

Frederick S., St. '95 221 Horace, St. '98 221 Julius H. B., Cy. '02 54 Folensbee, Bradley J., Ru. Foresman, Edwin C., Lf. '11 219 Myron J., U. '14 & u. '16 219. 219. 268 Ru. Foley, Rupert D., Mar. 144 Follett, Ebert F., I. S. 121 '15 Wilbur I., Co. '90 67
 Folsom, David M., St. '02 & Co. '04 70, 222
 George P., Wms. '47 286
 Joseph F., N. Y. '92 175
 Richard S., Co. '93 &
 Wms. '94 68, 290 68, 290 Seward G., Wms. 293 Foltz, Irving J., Wa. '13 270 Fonda, Anthony C., U. Foord, Henry, Ham. '65 Foote, Charles W., W. R. 91 277 74 Daniel, Wms. '54 Frank W., Ro. '83 Henry S., My. '57 Lemuel H., Ro. '09 Leonard W., W. R. 287 '83 206 156 210 '18 282 Foque, Edwin N., Minn. '15 167 Forbes, Albert H., Mar. 142 °04 Charles, Ro. '64 Charles J., Jr., W. R. 204 200 279 '00 2/17 James H., St. '13 224 Kenneth R., Br. '00 35 Samuel B., Wms. '55 288 William B., St. '15 224 Force, Dexter N., Jr., Co. 69 69 Ralph S., W. R. '12 281 Ford, Andrew E., A. '71 14 Chandler T., Wms. Chandler T., Wms. '48 Clarence E., Cg. '02 62 Edward L., Wms. '49 286 Francis, Cn. '15 Francis F., Wms. & Ham. '51 89, 287 Frank E., Cg. '96 61 George C., W. R. '84 & Hv. '89 99, 278 Hanby L., Ill. '17 117 Hv. ³⁸⁹ 99, 278 Hanby L., III. ¹¹⁷ 117 Henry A., Wma. ⁴2 284 Henry A., A. ⁶² 14 Henry T., Wms. ⁵⁸ 288 James A., W. R. ⁵⁹ 278 James W., Cg. ⁶⁹ 57 James W., Cg. ⁷³ 58 James W., Jr., Minn. I '0İ 164 John C., Cg. '89 60 Jonathan, Wms. '39 283 Joseph C., Ham. '51 89 Joshua E., Wms. 285 Munson H., Ro. '285 Munson H., Ro. '33 206 Smith T., Cg. '78 58 Walter B., A. '97 19 William J., Cg. '90 60 Williston M., Hv. 8 '08[`] 108 Fordyce, Benjamin A., Pa. '19 197 Foreman, Evan H., Hv. 112 '16 John W., D. P. '01 85

'1y Forman, I Horace B., Jr., 225 Forrest, Oscar E., Tu. '04 253 Forrester, James H., Pa. 192 Forsbeck, Carl D., I. S. '08 120 Forster, Frank H., Pa. 197 George F., Tu. '98 252 William H., Tu. '98 252 Forsyth, Ralph K., Ind. '08 118 Forsythe, John R., Neb. 170 Forté, Harry P., Hv. '07 108 Fosdick, Harry E., Cg. 62. '00
 00
 62

 Raymond B., Cg. '05 63
 63

 Foskett, Harry S., Cn. '90 77
 90 77

 Horace B., Wms. '54 287
 90 77

 Ward R., Sy. '17 237
 70

 Foss, Cordellus R., Cy. '16
 50

 '64
 50
 ⁶⁴ Marion H., Tec. '09 & St. '10 223, 242 Martin M., Hv. '00 104 Ralph S., Hv. '03 106 Foster, Benjamin O., St. 221 ¹⁵ Senjamin O., S., ¹⁸ 221
²⁵ Charles H., Ru. ¹8 220
George B., A. ¹⁸ 16
Herbert B., Hw. ⁹⁵ 101
Joseph C., Wms. ¹9 286
Leroy A., Cn. ⁷² 74
Lindsey K., Hw. ⁹⁸ 103
Ralph E., Tu. ⁹¹ 251
Reginald G., Co. ¹⁹³ 68
Reuben B., Cn. ¹⁷⁴ 75
Samuel F., Ru. ¹² 219
Samuel F., Ru. ¹² 219
Samuel F., Ru. ¹² 219
Samuel F., Cal. ¹⁰⁴ 41
Warren D., Ch. ¹⁰⁹ 441
Warren D., Ch. ¹⁰⁹ 451
Ids, Archibald, Jr., ²⁴⁷ '95 221 Foulds, Archibald, Jr., To, '04 To. '04 William C., To. '11 248 Foulkrod, Frederick S., Pa. '06, J., Jr., Pa. '97 192 Fountain, Cyrus H., Wms. '43 Fournier, Arthur M., Mch. '11 154 Fournier, Arthur M., Mch. '11 154 Fowle, James H., Ro. '09 210 Fowler, Albert P., Cn. '91 77 Frederick H., St. '04 222 George, A. '72 14 George M., U. '11 267 Henry P., Hv. '10 109 Joseph M., Ru. & Cn. '95 77, 216 Spencer J., U. '49 260 Volney B., D. P. '19 88 William H., Wis. '16 301 Fox, Burton S., Ro. '89 206 Galen A., Wis. '03 297 Herbert W., Mch. '92 C. D. '04 20 '92 Jay S., Br. '94 34 Richard T., Hv. '94 101 William M., Sy. '11 236 Foye, Wilbur G., Cy. '09 55 Fradenburgh, Stephen, U. '47 260

Frambes, Gordon S., O. S. '18 126 191 S. '18 Francia, Clarence, A. '10 21 George B., Br. '04 36 Stafford A., Tec. '11 242 William A., Br. '82 32 Francke, Henry G., Hv. 83 '14 Hugo, Hv. '15 Francy, James T., Neb. 111 '02 169 Frank, Frederick A., Sy. 14 237 Franks, Paul R., Nw. '12 186 Frantz, Milton N., Sy. '86 231 ³⁰ Z31 Orville G., Hv. '03 106 Fraser, Henry E., Hv. '86 98 Peter L., To. '07 247 Samuel, Bd. '16 28 Thomas, U. '42 259 Fravell, James E. G., Ru. '18 220 Frayer, Eugene, Cn. '76 Frazee, Theodore D., Ru. '69 212 Frazier, Charles R., St., 221 Z21 Freas, Horace D., Pu. '18 202 Frederick, James M. H., A. '86 17 A. '86 Oliver G., Mch. '88 Frederiksen, Ditlew M., Hv. '87 Alfred, Cg. '71 N. Y. Mch. '88 149 Freed, Alfred, Cg. '71 Freed, George C., N. Y. '16 181 Freeman, Carlyle B., O. S. 208 S. '08 Charles M., Wis. '17 301 Courtney D., Wis. 299 189 ¹¹⁰ 2999 Ernest E., Mch. ²⁰1 152 Forrest W., O. S. & Wis. ¹¹² 190, 300 Frank, Wms. ¹⁶² 289 H. Woodruff, U. ¹⁴⁷ 260 Shirley R., Sy. ¹⁰⁸ 235 Theodore F., Mch. ¹⁰³ 152 ^{'03} 152 Ward B., Wis. '16 301 Willard W., Cy. '64 50 William F., U. '57 262 Freer, Grant B., Wa. '14 271 Otto E., A. '19 23 Prees, Louis C., N. Y. '04 177 Preese, John B., Bd. '18 28 Freiday, Jacob A., Ro. '71 204 103 '71 Freifeld, Robert B., Wms. 293 '11 Fremont-Smith Maurice, 111 Hv. '13 French, Bertram, St. G., McG. '12 136 Clarence F., Tu. '89 251 Edward A., Ro. '93 207 Ferdinand C., Br. 5______32 '8S Frerichs, Wilbur E., N. Y. '16 181 Frey, Alexander H., Co.

57

Walter G., Jr. Co. 73 '16

Frink, Gale K., I. S. '15 121 Frisbie, Fred E., My. '83 158 Fromm, Arthur C., Wis. 300 '14

Frost, Adoniram J., Cg. 68 57 Archie N., Cy. & Br.

 '94
 34, 53

 Daniel D., Wms. '40 284
 James G., Ill. '12 116

 John E., Bd. '96 24
 John H., Ill. '06 114

 John H., Ill. '12 116
 Samuel T., Hv. '98 103

 Frothingham, Earle H., Mch. '04
 152

 Fry. George
 Samuel T., Hv. '98

Frothingham, Earle H., Mch. '04 152 Fry, George F., Pa. & Pa. St. '18 197, 200 Henry S., McG. '16 137 Jacob, U. '51 Russell T., Hv. '17 112 Frye, Caleb B., Cy. '80 James A., Sy. '13 237 Fryer, Charles E., Cal. '99 Box M Cal '08 40

40

Roy M., Cal. '98 Fuchs, Rudolph C., Neb. '15 172

Fudge, James H., D. P. 86

'04 Fuhrmeister, Ralph S., 120 I. S. '08 Fulghum, Walter B., Ch.

45

- Putigaum, Waiter B., Ch. '04
 Pullam, Eben J., My. '95 159
 Fuller, Alexander, Cy. '59 50
 Almon H., Lf. '97
 & Cn. '98
 & Charles B., Cy. '96 53
 Charles B., Cy. '96 102
 Charles S., Hv. '96 102
 Charles W., Ro. '15 211
 Daniel H., Br. '86 32
 Donald, Mch. '99 151
 Eugene A., Wis. '04 298
 George E., Ch. '08 46
 George E., Ch. '08 46
 George W., Tu. '01 253
 Harry D., Ro. '05
 & U. '06
 209, 267
 Harry P., Cy. '14 56
 Harry C. W P. '12 281
 - '08

⁷⁰⁸ 46 Henry C., W. R. ¹12 281 Lucius C., Cn. ⁹⁷ 78 Newton S., Br. ⁸2 32 Robert, U. ⁴⁰ 258 Rufus C., Jr., Br. ¹19 39 William H., Nw. ¹18 187 Fullerton, Edward D., Hv. ⁹⁸ 103 Fullington, Wathridge H

Hr. '98 103 Fullington, Walbridge B., My. '18 162 Fulton, Alfred A., My. '71 & Cn. '72 74, 157 Charles A., Cg. '83 59 Francis F., Tec. '15 243 Fred S., Cg. '82 59 John A., Co. '00 69 Robert H., A. '76 15 Funk, Forest J., Pu. '14 102 Harvey W., Ro. '11 210 Harvey L. '47 260

- Harvey W., Ro. 11 210 Furbeck, George, U. '47 260 George H., U. '92 265 George W., U. '87 264 Howard R., U. '97 265 Peter R., U. '54 261 Philip, U. '54 261 William R., U. '07 267 Furbish, Samuel B., A. '98 19
- Furman, Samuel H., U. 250

Fye, Albert R., Mi. '75 145 Fyfe, Andrew D., St. '13 224 Fyffe, Joseph, Hv. '97 102 Gable, Earl W., O. S. '11 189 Gage, Bertelle E., Cy. '82 51 Edward C., Cal. '97 40 Marshall S. B., Ro. '57 7 Simon H., Cn. '77 75 Snyder, U. '99 266 Walker M., U. '00 266 William P., Mar. '98 142 Ar. Charles S. 157 Gager, Charles S., Sy. '09 Gail, Adelbert D., Jr., Pa. '11 195 Gaines, Alfred W., Neb. Martin N., Mch. '11 154 Galbraith, Archibald V., Hy. '99 104 John S., Hv. '99 Galbreath, Robert S., Lf. 104 '05 Gale, Hollis P., Pa. '13 196 Thomas G., Mch. '04 152 Galey, Francis H., Pa. '06 194 William T., Pa. '03 194 Gall, George H., W. R. '00 '00
279
Gallagher, John F., Pa.
St. '15 & Cn. '16 82, 199
John S., Tec. '15 243
Gallaher, Hugh, Hv. '15 111
Nicholas, Cy. '62
So
Gallenkamp, Alexander R.
Lf. '12
Gallie, John G., To. '11 248
Thomas M., Hv. '15 111
Galloway, George D.,
Neb. '11
Gallup, Avery, W. R. '69 276 Neb. '11 Gallup, Avery, W. R. '69 2 Dana T., Br. '07 Samuel C., Br. '74 Simeon, Br. '64 Galpin, Stanley L., W. R. '01 '69 276 36 30 29 Vol Vol William F., Nw. '13 186 Galvin, Francis H., Le. '05 William D., Minn. '02 164 Galwey, Charles, N. Y. '01 & Hv. '04 106, '01 & Hv. '04 106, Gamage, Frederick L., Br. 106, 177 '82 32 Frederick L., Jr,, Tec. 243 '17 Gamble, Donald T., Ill. 116 14 Gammell, Harold B., My. 17 162 Gamwell, Irving H., Br. '96 Ganey, Jeremiah F., A. '01 19 Gannaway, John W., Nw. '05 185 185 Gans, Enoch S., W. J. '68 274 Gantz, Gardner, Lf. '17 127 Garber, Daniel M., Co. '12 72 Gardenier, David, U. '18 269 Gardiner, Henry, U. '50 261 Thomas G,, Wms.

'39 283 Gardner, Cecil J., Mar. 142 '04 Dick B., Mch. '17 155 Edward H., A. '05 20 Edward P., Ham. & A. '58 13, 90

Francis M., Lf. '97 George S., Ro. '93 James R., Lf. '16 John, U. '41 Noah E., Wma. '48 Sylvester, Ham. '70 William McC., Hv. 8 123 207 127 259 286 Õ1 '98 103 Garfield, James A., Wms. '56 '56
 Garland, Frederick E. Hv. '98
 Paul N., Hv. '08
 Roy, Hv. '99
 Garnsey, Arlo E., Tec. '10 288 103 108 104 10 Julian E., Hv. '09 William S., Cg. '78 Garrahan, Frederick B., Pa. St. '07 109 58 198 Garrison, Edwin M., Cal. 41 Noel H., Cal, '00 Garver, Milton S., W. R. 40 '01 279 Gasten, William, Co. '87 Gates, Frederick A., Ham. 67 Gates, Frederick A., Ham. '99 George A., U. '40 258 Harry C., Lf. '00 124 Hiram N., U. '46 260 Jasper C., U. '72 263 John McP., St. '96 221 Leslie F., Lf. '97 123 Roy W., Ru. '16 219 Stephen P., W. J. '62 273 Winthrop, N. Y. '89 175 Gaut, John R., Wms. '18 294 Gawthrop, Frederick H., Sw. '94 Henry H., A. '79 15 John S., Cn. '01 75 Gaylord, Fred A., A. '80 15 John H., Wes. '51 275 Martin L., A. '48 11 Paul P., A. '99 19 Raymond E., I. S. '18 04 '99 121 Truman P., Mch. '92 150 Gaynor, Lee R., Jr., Pa. '18 '18 Gearhart, Edmund B., Sy. 230 779 Frank C., I. S. '08 120 Geddes, James G,, Tu. 256 Gedney, Charles L., Minn. '11 Geer, Russell M., Wms. '16 167 294 '16 294 Gehr, Ray S., W. R. '99 279 Geiler, Walter F., Le. 131 '08 Geis, Alfred M., Ro. '17 211 Geisendorfer, George R., Cal. '19 44 Cal. Gemmil, J Benjamin McK., 122 Gemmill, Willard B., D. P. '98 85 Ρ. Gendall, Richard B., Sy. 234 '01 Gennert, Maurice G., Co. '87 William O., Co. '95 Gentry, William S., Ill. 69 116 Genung, George F., U. 263 70 John F., U. '70 263

John F., Jr., U. '19 269 Gill, Bradford, Ch. '10 46 George, James W., Minn. Everett, N. Y. '03 177 '96 163 Julius Q., Ill. '15 117 Gerard, Clinton W., Mi. Gerard, Clinton W., Mi. Gerrish, Harry E., Minn. 165 Gerry, Harry M., Cy. '98 53 Getcheil, Everett L., Cy. '96 Prederick G., Cy. '98 53 Merle S., Cy. '93 53 Getz, Carl H., Wa. '13 270 Geyer, Berkeley W., Le '06 Preset W. Led '14 110 Russel W., Ind. '14 118 Gibb, William H., Pa, '09 195 Gibbons, Alexander J., Neb. & Mch. '03 152, 169 Archibald R, Minn. 165 '0Ă 14 87, 117 Cornelius J., Ham. '94 Edwin H., D. P. '04 Henry T., Hv, '12 James P., Neb. '12 John J., To. '00 John S., Sy. '83 Leonard H., Jr., Bd. 84 86 110 171 261 246 231 27 Theodore W., Cg. '15 65 Thomas, To. '97 245 Willis S., D. P. '07 86 Giddings, Charles, N. Y. James M., My. '77 James P., Hv. '14 John P. S., Wms. ewis F., Wms. '1 Br. '74 287 254 '12 293 Lewis F., Wms. '12 293 Orrin P., Br. '74 30 Perl V., St. '98 221 Ralph C., Pa. '13 196 Thomas C., My. '96 & Ham. '98 Walter LeG., Hv. '07 108 William P., St. '97 221 Gilbert, Alfred A., U. '42 259 Archibald M., Cn. '02 79 Curtiss R., Wa. '17 271 Eillis, Ro. '00 208 Grove C., Ro. '62 203 ∠08 203 '13 ?~ Grove C., Ro. '62 203 Harold D., Bd. '13 27 James H., Mi. '12 146 Gilbreth, John P., Nw, 185 °07 Gilchrist, Francis H., Ch. '02 ¹⁰²James M., Cn. '00 78 Gile, Moses C., Br. '83 32 William W., Hv. '97 102 Giles, Arthur H., Sy. '78 230 Gilkey, Charles W., Hv. 106 '03 James G., Hv. '12 110 G., 11.. Thomas W., 226 Gilkyson, Sw. '01

Gillam, W. °64 273 William H., Jr. Sw. '13 Gilles, Joseph W., Hv. 228 '02 105 Gillespie, Bryce W., Mi.

'10 146 28

Eugene M., Bd. '17 28 George E., Cn. '19 83 Gillet, Paul B., Mch. '16 155 Gillette, Charles L.,, Ro. '18 211

George A., Ro. '82 211 George A., Ro. '82 202 Leon N., Minn. '98 & Pa. '99 Percival W., Ro. '16 211 Gilman, Charles E., St. '01 '01 222

Philip K., St. '01 222 Gilmore, Earle B., St. '13 224 Eugene A., D. P. '09 87 Gilmour, James E., U.

Julien F., U, '18 Gilpatric, Fred R., A. '09 Walter H., A. '99 Gilpatrick, Howard, Bd. '96 267 269 21 70 24 Gilroy, Philip H., Neb. 171 Giltinan, David M., Minn. '15 Ginocchio, Frank J., Jr., 115 15 Gintz, Frank E., O. S. '16 ^{'16} 190 Ginz, Carl W., Wis. '17 301 Gipson, Richard McC., Wms. '18 Girdner, Dave, Wa, '16 271 Girtoux, Leon M., Co. '10 71 Girton, Delbert G., Ill. '12 116

Girvin, John H., Pa. '89 192 Given, Robert I., Cg. '18 65 Gladding, Thomas S., Br. 75 30

75 von Glahn, Theodore A., Jr., N. Y. '15 Glasgow, Edgar W., A. '06 21 Glass, Cogrtney T., Minn. '14 165 '04 165

Heman M., Wms. æ Remley J., W. R. '09 280 Gleason, Albert A., Hv. '86

98 60 Edwin P., A. '88 James E., Cn. '92 John F., A. '58 John M., Cn. '19 Gledhill, Henry R., Hv. '01 17 77 13 83

100 91 James H., Le. '99 129 Gleed, Philip K., U. '59 262 Glen, Frank E., Ro, '74 205 Willard A., Wms. '88 290 Glendenning, John S., W J. '68 J. '68 Glenk, John W., N. Y. '97 274 176 Glidden, Jerry D., Bd. '17 28 Glover, David L., Lf. '90 122 Gobble, Carl F., I. S. '11 120 Gockley, Roy R., Pa. St. 199 '14

Goddard, Daniel F., A, '51 11 Henry M., My. '90 158

John, A. '62 14 Josiah H., A. '56 12 William R., Mar. '75 139 ding, Clarence M., 21 Godding, Br. '78 31

Godfrey, Eli S., U. '80 264 James D., Wis. '01 297 Godwin, Richard K., A.

Godwin, Richard K., A. '18 23 Willard L., A. '19 23 Goeller, Robert, Co. '88 67 Goethals, George W., Man. '77 Goetz, Philip B., Hw. '93 101 Goff, Eugene W., U. '07 267 Frank J., N. Y. '19 181 Frederic H., Mch. '81

81

⁷⁸¹ 148 Herbert B., Tu. '13 255 Henry H., Wma. '11 293 Isaac C., Mch. '79 148 James C., Tec. '13 243 Goggin, James E. L., Ru. '18 220

Golcher, William E., Cal. 42 208

Goldbacher, Joseph N, Man. '74 Goldin, Willis P., Wms. 138

292 '05

Golding, Robert N. T.,. Wms. '15 294

Goldman, Marcus S., Mi. 147 16

Goldsbury, Charles, Wms. 289 65

Goldsmith, Goldwin, Co. '96

^{'96} Harry B., N. Y. '98 176 Goldthwaite, John, Cy. '60 50 Good, Ralph N., Cy. '10 55 Roy F., Cy. '13 55 Goodale, David W., A, '75 14 Francis G., Hv. '05 107 Salem W., A. '94 18 Goodall, Kenneth C., Wa. '17 271

271

17 Goodell, Edwin P., Br. '89 33 Harvey E., My. '14 162 Goodenough, Adoniram J., A. '54

A. '54 Charles F., Wis. '03 297 Goodenow, Francis G., 41

Cal. '01 41 Goodhue, Herbert W., My, '14 162

My, '14 John H., Wms. '62 289 Goodkind, Leo., Minn. '92 Tames E., My.

'92 Goodman, James E., My. 159

96 96 Robert G., Wms. '05 292 Goodnough, William T., 260 Goodnich, Charles B., My. 78 78

Joseph E., Cn. '05 Goodsell, Wesson M., U. 79

268 15

Goodwin, Clarence N., Sy. '94 233

Douwn, 233 S. 394 233 Edward N., A. '09 21 Edward P., A. '56 12 George S., Ro. '73 204 Timothy C., Ill. '10 115 Willard H., Ro. '95 207

William, Wms. '42 284 Goodyear, William, Wms. '87

Gordon, Andrew, U. '50 261 Andrew R., To. '19 249 David W., To. '14 248

George S., Jr. Wms. 203 '13 Harold L., Tu. '05 James K., Ch. '14 Vancouver C,, To. 254 47

'12 Virgil, Ind. '12 orman, William 248 118 Gorman, William H., Wms. '95 291 Gorrel, John F., Mar. '04 142 Gorton, Joseph M., Cg.

66

Goshen, Elmer I., Nw. '94 183

Goshorn, Alfred T., Mar. 113 Hon.

Gosman, Abraham, Wms. '43 Goss, Charles, Pa. '00 Gossard, Thomas M., Mi. 284 193

'72 Gott, Charles, Tu. '11 Gotwals, Charles S., Pa. 145 255

197 17

John C., Pa, St. '06 198 Gouge, Frederick H., Ham. '70 91

Gould, Augustus C., Ham. 48

89 54 ¹⁴⁸ Clarence G., Cy. ¹⁰⁴ Everett W., Co. ¹⁹⁶ Gardner S., Tec. ¹¹⁸ George H., Cy. ¹⁸² Norman N., U. ¹⁰³ Will D., Ed. ¹⁰⁴ Gourlay, Val F., To. ¹¹¹ 48 Gouwens, Estey W., III, ¹¹⁷

117 17

'17 48 . '74 157 Willis E., Ch. '17 48 Gove, Curtis C., My. '74 157 James T., My. '61 156 Gow, George C., Br. '84 32 John R., Br. '77 31 Gowenlock, James N., U.

Governors, January, Wis, '03 297 Grasa, Henry, Wis, '03 297 Grace, Archibaid H., McG. '98 Grade, Harry S., Mch. '06

Walter, Mch, '00 Graeber, Charles K., Pa. St. '19 151

200 Graham, Charles I., Nw.

187 '17 7 Charles W., To. '06 Edward J., Ham. '00 George, My. '63 Harvey D., To. '00 James J., 111. '05 James M., Jr., Hv. 247 95 156 246 114 112 115

¹¹⁵ James S., Nw. ¹⁹² James T., Wes, ¹⁵⁵ Joseph B., U. ¹⁵⁸ Robert O., A. ¹⁷⁷ Grahame, Victor E., To. 183 275 262 15

247 07

- Gramley, Bruce S., Pa. St. '08 Granata, Tancredi G., Cy. 198
- '14 56
- Granger, Frank B., Hv. 104 '99

Grant, Charles R., W. R. 277 '72

2 Elmer D., Cg. '95 61 Fulton T., Ham, '19 97 Gabriel, Wms. '46 285 George D., Mar. '78 140 Gerald G., Lf. '15 126

James G., Cg. '86 60 John W., D., A. '04 20 Joseph T., Nw. '17 187 Roderick D., W. R. & Cn. '03 79, 280

Grass, Lawrence N., Mar. '19 144

Graves, Charles B., Tu. '97

252 '97 252
 Frederick C., Cg. '86 60
 Jerome E., Cg. '14 65
 Robert, J., Wms. '10 293
 Robert J., Hv. '00 104
 Samuel M., Cg. '02 62
 Grawn, Carl B., Mch. '11 154
 Gray, Alexander B., Pa.
 St. '11
 St. '11

Alexander P., 3rd, Alexander P., 3rd, Pa. St. '12 199 Arthur G., To. '13 248 Bartlett S., Ill. '04 114 Elmore B., Mch. '09 153 Giles W., D. P. '14 87 Harold, Ind. '16 118 Harold B., Cy. '84 51 Harry P., Ind. '17 119 Henry D., Cg. '97 62 James W. P., To. '02 246 John H., Hv. '87 99 Mason W., Jr., Mch. '08 153 '08 153

'08 153 Nathaniel O., Br. '64 29 Raymond, Sy. '06 235 Robert, U. '49 260 Roland P., Cg. '93 61 Thomas S., Mch. '99 & St. '00 151, 221 William C., Ham. '56 90 Greeley, Arthur W., St. '98

98 221

 Yo
 221

 George E., Bd. '16
 28

 Harry P., A. '98
 19

 Sidney F., Hv. '15
 112

 William B., St. &
 Cal. '01

 41, 222
 22

Green, Adelbert G., Sy. 235 08

235 Arthur E., Hv. '94 101 Edmund H., Hv. '95 101 Edward, Br. '77 31 Ernest LeR., Sw. '02 Pa. '05 104 297 Ernest LeR., Sw. '02 Pa. '05 194, 227 George A., Cg. '09 242 George M., Tec. '09 242 George M., Ru. '10 218 Grant D., Sy. '77 230 Harold E., Ru, '06 217 Harold E., Ru, '06 217 Harold E., Ru, '06 217 Howard B., Sw. '92 225 Howard D., U. '15 268 James A., Neb. '06 170 Joseph P., III. '12 116 Robert M., Hv. '02 105 Thomas C., Mch. '80 148 Waldron A., St. '16 224 ene, Albert E., Mch. & Pa. '05

Greene, Albert E., Mch, '95
 5
 151

 Alton, Br. '11
 37

 Benjamin A., Br. '72
 30

 Charles H., Bd. '08
 26

 Charles H., Bd. '08
 26

 Charles W., Cy. '63
 50

 Daniel C., Wms. '43
 284

 Daniel C., Hw. '95
 101

 Edward B., A. '18
 23

 Edward M., Hw. '96
 102

 Edwin F., Br. '01
 35

 Emery C., U. '40
 258

 Frederick H., Br. '15
 38

 Homer, U. '76
 263
 151

John A., Bd. '03 John, Jr., Hv. '05 Phillips K., Bd. '05 Phillips F. A. '15 Ray W., Br. '83 Ryland W., Pa. '92 Samuel H., Cg. '73 Stephen, Br. '01 Theodore M., A. '18 Winthrop B., Wms. 2 25 107 26 23 32 192 58 30 35 23 200

- '92 01
- 922 Greenfield, DeLinton W., Ham. '69 Harlan G., Nw. '18 Greenhalgh, Herbert W., Br., '19 187 10
- Br. Greenland, Edward H., Sy. '05 235

Greenlaw, Aubrey E., Cy. 56 '19

Greenlee, Albert D., Neb. 172

195

Greer, Benjamin W., Jr., Pa. '08 Dane, M., St. '05 Greeson, Everett M., Pu. 222

'07 201 William A., Mch, '79 148

William A., Mch, '79 148 Gregg, Charles R., Ro. '04 Gregory, John R., D. P. '02 William K., Co. '00 Greison, Hans P., Ill '16 117 Grenell, Burt B., Cg. '96 61 Greves, James I., W.R. '78 Jamea S. Har. '21

277 James S., Ham. '61 90 Griebe, John D., Ro. '63 203 Grier, Archibald E., McG. '08

135
 Arthur H., McG. '06 135
 George W., McG. '00 134
 James H., Wis. '05 298
 Leslie A., Cal. '13 43
 Grierson, George D., Bd.
 '16

'16 28

Gries, John M., Mi. '05 145 Griesinger, Frank S., O. S. '12

190

Griest, Fred E., Sw. '04 227 George G. Sw. '94 225 Griffen, Frank F., McG, 135

¹⁰⁷ LaRoy F., Br. '66 ²⁹ Richard F., Co. '14 72 Griffin, Gerald H., McG., 136

- '12 James O., Cn. '81 Griffis, Corliss H., Mi. 147
 - William E., Ru. '69 212
- Griffith, Clarence H. Le. '07 & Br. '08 36, 130 Ernest S., Ham. '17 97 Eugene H., Lf. '91 122 Frederick A., Ham.

97 '16 Frederick W., Ham.

 Brederics
 yj

 '86
 George, Ham. '77
 92

 Henry W., Ham. '18
 97

 John W., Cg. '95
 61

 Louis E., Jr., Lf. '12
 126

 William M., Ham. '80
 93

 Griggs, Charles E., A. '56
 12

 Grigsby, Fenton E., Mch.
 '06

 '06
 153

 G-itk. Charles, Hv. '98
 103

144 Grimison, James E., Neb, 171 Gring, Rudolph B., Hv. 107 Grinnell, Clayton, Cg. '88 60 Lawrence L., Cn. '73 74 Griscom, Ellwood, Jr., Nw. '13 186 Nw. '13 Walter S., Pa. '09 195 Grisell, Edward R., Ind. 118 Grissinger, Elwood A., Le. '94 129 Griswold, Alpha D., Wms. 288 ^{'55} John V., U. '65 Leon S., Hv, '89 Percy McC., St. '07 Perley A., My, '80 Wolcott N., U. '54 Groat, George G., Sy. '95 Groaf, George W., Pa. St. '07 263 07 222 158 261 '95 233 07 198 Gromann, Ralph S., Wis. 297 '03 Gronemeyer, Carl F., W. 17 282 R. Grosboll, Herman, Nw. 185 07 Gross, Louis B., Cg. '10 Manfred S., Wis. '10 [`] 64 299 '11 Grout, Henry F., Wms. 290 '80 Grove, Glen A., Cg. '97 Robert J., D. P. '11 Grover, Harlan H., U. 62 87 10 267 Groves, Allen M., Ham. 96 13 ¹¹³ Daniel C., Lf. '02 & Pa. '03 124 James M., Hv. '05 Leslie R., Ham. '8 Owen G., Ham. '16 124, 194 107 '81 93 97 Grubbs, Samuel B., Mch. 150 '93 Grube, Christian H., Lf. 122 80 Grumbach, Louis E., Le. 132 '16 Gucker, Colba F. H., Ro. 211 '14 Gudewill, Charles E., Co. 67 '90 Guernsey, George M., A. 12 '56 William M., U. '99 266 Willis A., My. '80 158 Guffin, Cyrus, Wms. & U. 259, 284 '43 Guilbert, Charles H., Jr., Pa. '09 Pa. '09 Guild, Lawrence W., N. Y. '14 195 Y. '14 Thomas M., D. P. '85 84 Guinn, Herbert S., N. Y. 176 180 Gulick, Charles B., Hv. 100 '91 '91 100
 Prederick C. Hy. '00 104
 Thomas L., Ru. '65 212
 Gunn, John N., To. '02 246
 Walter, U. '41 259
 Gunnison, Binney, Hy. '86 98
 Royal A., Cn. '96 78
 Güntzer, John H., Jr., N.
 Y. '18 181 Gurd, Fraser B., McG. 135 '04

Gurley, Leon R., Ch. & Ill. 15 47. 111. '15 47, 117 Richard H., Cn. '09 80 Alfred H., Br. '07 36 Charles E., Cy. '98 53 Preston, Br. '66 29 Gustin, Herbert A., Mch. '18 Cursting Gutelius, Frederick P., Sw. '17 220 Sw. 1/ Samuel J., Sw. '10 Gutherson, William F., N. Y. '00 Guthrie, George B., I. S. '06 Sw. 228 177 120 '06 James, Wms. '57 Stanley W., St. '13 Gutmann, John H., U. 224 266 98 266 Gutsgell, Eugene F. J., Man. '74 138 Haas, Oscar C., D. P. '96 85 Habben, John I., Pa. '03 194 Hackley, Simeon, Ham. '53 89 202 Hadden, Alexander, U. 262 '56 George N., Minn, '18 168 Hadley, Clifford D., McG. '12 Henry, McG. vo Philip B., Mar. & Br. 35, 135 '03 142 Hadlock, Edwin S., Bd. 25 Hachl, Harry L., St. '01 222 Hacnichen, Karl F., Ru. 16 210 Haffner, Harry, J. A., McG. '04 Hafford, Leo E., Bd. '09 135 26 Hageman, Andrew, Ru. Andrew J., Ru, '60 212 Drew W., Ru. '97 216 Herman, Ru. '97 216 James W., Ru. '03 217 Theodore A., Ru. '08 218 Hagensick, Edmund H., Neb. '06 Louis D. N. 170 213 Louis P., Neb. '09 Hager, Leroy, O. S. '01 Haggart, Gilbert E., St. '15_____ 170 188 224 William W., St. & U. '18 Haggerty, John H., Nw, '91 224 ⁹¹ 183 Hague, Eliott M., Ro. ⁹³ 207 Kennington H. S., McG. ¹⁴ 136 Hagy, Paul A., Pa. ¹⁹⁹ 193 Hahn, Charles F., Cg. ³⁸ 159 George R., Pa. ¹¹⁹ 197 Haight, Clarence M., Co. ¹⁰⁶ Deuton K. M. M. M. Charles F. 183 Dayton K., N. Y. '10 179 nes, William L. R., 216 Haines, W Ru. '99 Iake, Ray S., Neb. '07 170 Hale, Clarence E., Hv. 109 George W., A. '73 Henry W., Cy. '67 James R., A. '53 Joshua, Hv. '92 14 50 12 100 Haley, Mark A., Sy. '90 232 Hall,, Albert E., Sy. '92 232 Albert P., Jr., Sw. '02 227 Alexander R., McG. 134

Alfred V., Tu. '06 254 Allan C., Mar. '11 143 Arthur G., Sy. '78 & 148, 230 Mch. '81 ch. '81 148, 230 Avon S., Mch. '84, 149 Barron N., Mar. '18 144 Basil D., Hv. '09 109 Charles F., Hv. '87 99 Charles L., Sy. '87 231 Charles M., Wms. 5 285 45 Christopher W., My. 157 71 1 157 Clifford F., Tu. '96 252 Cliffon R., A, '06 21 David B., U. '39 258 Edwin O., Hv. '04 106 Ephraim C., U. '43 259 Frederick S., W. R. 280 **่**กร 5 280 George L., Tu. '11 255 Harold R., Br. '16 38 Horace P., Wes. '56 275 Irwin R., Nw. '00 184 James E., Ham. '57 91 John H., Pa. '12 196 Lawrence A., Mar. 5 130 139 '7Ś 5 Levant M., Wms. '09 293 Norman F., Hv. '00 104 Percival, Hv. '92 100 Percy F., Co. '88 67 Quincy A., Ill. '07 115 Russell R., W. R. & '18 65, 282 Cg. '18 Samuel S., Hy. '88 Stanley B., Hv. '03 106 Theodore, Jr., W. R. 1 & St. '00 221, 279 Thomas A., Wms. '01 '38 283 Thomas A., Ro. '59 203 Thomas H., Jr., Sw. 228 '11 William H., A. '73 William T. I., Pa. 14 196 William T., Neb. '10 171 Winford L., Neb, '01 169 Haller, Frederick R., A. ¹⁴ Wayne M., My. 15 162 William, Co. & A. 21, 71 Hallett, Eugene R., Cal. '05 41 James A., Cal. '10 Halliday, John, Hv. '99 Hallock, Harold H., Ro. 42 104 '04 209 Russell W., My. '13 162 Hallowell, Percy L., Le. 132 ¹¹⁸ 132 Halm, Arthur G., St. ¹¹⁴ 224 Halsey, Bruce F., A. ⁹⁹ 9 19 Calvin C., Wms. ¹⁴⁴ 285 George V., N. Y. ¹⁰⁵ 178 LeRoy, Mch. ⁷⁹ 148 Hamblen, Samuel, Cy. ¹⁶² 50 Hamblin, Thomas F., Cg. ¹⁸⁰ 59 '18 50 '80 Hamburger, Isaac, N. Y. '81 174 Hamersly, Leslie F., Ind. '19 119 Hamilton, Burnett, Cal. '10 ⁰ Clarence G., Br, '88 33 Delmah S., Cy. '94 53 Frank P., Cy. '02 54 Frank S., Cy. '06 54 Fred B., E., Wa. '13 270

Grimes, Robert A., Mar.

Gavin L., Ro. '61 203 George K., Cg. '99 62 Harry E., Cy. '96 53 Hollister A., Ro. '92 207 Horace I., Cy. '01 54 James M., D. P. '93 84 John A., Lf. '07 125 Laurentine, Ham. '50 89 Ralph E., Cy. '12 55 Robert C., Mi. '71 145 Thomas A., Ch. '04 45 Walter L., Wis. '10 299 William E., Neb. '11 171 William H., Jr., N. Y. '13 180	
Gavin L., Ro. '61 203 George K., Cg. '99 62 Harry E., Cy. '96 53 Hollister A., Ro. '92 207	
Horace I., Cy. '01 54 James M., D. P. '93 84 John A., Lf. '07 125	F
Laurentine, Ham. '50 89 Ralph E. Cv. '12 55	E
Robert C., Mi. '71 145 Thomas A., Ch. '04 45	
Thomas A., Ch. '04 45 Walter L., Wis. '10 299 William E., Neb. '11 171	F
William H., Jr., N. Y. '13 180	F F
	Ľ
Cyrus, Cy. '61 50 Edward O., Ham. '50 89	ł
Hammersley, William H., My. '04 160	F
Hammond, Charles F., Cn. '90 77 Europe C. I.f. '93, 123	
Eugene C., Lf. '93 123 Laurens, Cn. '16 82 Leroy S., My. '19 162	F
Cn. '90 77 Eugene C., Lf. '93 123 Laurens, Cn. '16 82 Leroy S., My. '19 162 Louis A., Cy. '04 54 Walter J., Cy. '05 54 William H., Cal. '10 42 Hancock. Frank B. Pa	ł
William H., Cal. '10 42 Hancock, Frank B., Pa. '97 193	
'97 193 Frank R., Hy. '12 110	_
James E., Mch. '13 154 John P., Mch. '15 155	E
William R., Mch. 14 154 Winfield S., Mar. '98 142	
Hand, Elias, U. '46 260 Howard, N. Y. '18 181	F
Handy, Seymour, U. &	
Handyside, Douglas P., W. R. '07 280	F
¹⁹⁷ ¹⁹⁷ Frank R., Hv. ¹ 12 ¹¹⁰ James E., Mch. ¹¹³ 154 John P., Mch. ¹¹⁵ 155 William R., Mch. ¹¹⁴ 154 Winfield S., Mar. ¹⁹⁸ 142 Hand, Elias, U. ⁴⁴⁶ 260 Howard, N. Y. ¹¹⁸ 181 Irving F., U. ¹¹² 267 Handy, Seymour, U. & Sy. ¹⁰ 235, 266 Handyside, Douglas P., W. R. ¹⁰⁷ 280 George P., W. R. ¹¹¹ 281 James, Jr., W. R. ¹⁰⁷ 280 Wilson C., W. R.	
Wilson C., W. R. '10 281 Henem Claude I. Minn	
Haney, Claude L., Minn. '03 165 Hanhausen, Frederick, Co. '10 71	F
Hanigan, Joseph E., U. '12 267 Hanley, James T., Iil. '10 115 John W., Ill. '14 116 William A., Hv. '07 108 Hanlon, Orville L., Bd. '97 25	
John W., Ill. '14 116 William A., Hv. '07 108	F
Hanner Alfred F Br	F
Hanmer, Alfred F., Br. '65 29 Hanna, George B., Br. '65 29 George L. C., Cg.	F
	F
Lyman E., W. R. '72 277 Thomas A. T., Cg. '68 57	F
George L. C., Cg. '66 57 Lyman E., W. R. '72 277 Thomas A. T., Cg. '68 57 William N., To. '17 249 William T. C., Cg. '70 57 Hannan James F. O. S	
William T. C., Cg. '70 57 Hannan, James E., O. S. '12 190 Hannay, John S., U. '41 259 266	F
Hannay, John S., U. '41 259 Neilson C., U. '02 266	ł
Hanner, James O., D. P.	F
'10 27	
Hanscom, Henry B., Tu. '06 Hansen, Leslie M., Pa. '13 196	
'13 196 Hanson, Alvin L., Ch. '15 47	

Benjamin S., Cy. '19 56 Charles H., Cy. '83 51 Elman S., W. R. '00 279 George W., Cy. '83 51 James H., Cy. '42 49 William W., Lf. '94 123 Hanway, Paul S. H., Le. '17 132 '17 ¹¹7 Hapgood, Charles W., Tec. '96 Cyrus H., Tec. '00 240 Harby, Isaac, U. '95 265 Marx E., N. Y. '91 175 Hard, Walter R., Wms. '202 '04' Hardenbergh, Wesley, Co. 292 '18 ¹⁸ William A., U. '12 267 Hardin, Roger H., D. P, '11 87 Harding, Harry S., Br. 05 36 Harvey A., Nw. '87 Howard C., A. '13 Selwyn L., Hv. '86 Hardwick, Richard, Tec. 182 22 98 243 117 243 Hardy, Bert W., Ill, '06 114 Charles R., N. Y. '05 178 Edmund, To. '04 247 Everett C., Hv. '13 111 Henry G., Br. '80 31 Horace W., Wis. '08 296 Hare, Earle R., Minn. '94 163 Edward T., Minn. '95 '95 163 Harry B., Minn. '94 163 Kenneth R., Wis. '11 299 Hargitt, Charles A., Sy. '05 Frank W., Sy. '00 George T., Sy. '02 Haring, Chester E., W. R. 234 234 ¹⁰⁸ 280 Clarence H., Hv. '07 108 Cornelius I., Ru. '81 214 Harry A., W. R. '98 279 James Y., O. S. '07 189 Walter J., W. R. '10 281 Harker, Ray C., Nw. '91 183 Harkness, George H., Ham. '91 94 Nathan J., Jr., Nw. '82 182 Nathan J., Jr., Nw. '186 280 **'08** '14 Robert R., Cg. '14 Harkrader, Roy C., Mi. 186 65 146 Harlan, Denver C., Ind. '09 118 George C., Nw. '17 Harlow, Edwin A., Bd. 187 24 60 Roy C., Bd. '09 26 Harman, John J., Ill. '02 114 Harman-Ashley, John St. V., Ru. '09 Raymond St. V., Ru. 218 217 '03 Harmany, Frederick S,, Mar. '03 142 Harmer, Hugh M., Co. '91 68 Harmon, Charles S., Cn. 75 75 5 75 Edward E., Cy. '62 50 Hrenry W., Cy. '60 50 Prescott R., My. '10 161 Rochford S., Pa. '16 197 Silas S., U. '43 259 Willard P., Co. '94 68

Harned, Harry E., Sy. '98 233 Harney, LeRoy J., Neb, '17 172 ¹¹⁷ Harper, Charles A., W. R. ⁷⁸ John, U. ⁵³ Z61 John K., Sw. ¹⁰⁰ Z22 Stanley J., Minn. ¹¹⁶ Walter A., Lf. ⁹⁴ Harpham, James H., Neb. ¹¹ 'n 171 Harpole, Laurence S., Ch. 47 Harries, William E., Cn. '08 ደበ Harriman, Archie S., Bd, '97 25 Philip L., Cg. '17 Harrington, Charles M., Hv. '85 65 98 James B., W. R. '80 277 Judson A., Wms. '04 292 Ralph D., Tu. '15 256 Robert W., W. R. '76 William C., Hv. '16 112 Harris, Bruce F., Minn. '02 Charles L., Ro. '06 209 Charles L., Ro. '06 Chester M., W. R. ^{Chrester, 20} 78 Clinton N., D. P. '10 87 Edson S., Sw. '02 227 Gilbert E., Minn. '16 168 Howard R., W. R. ¹¹⁸ 282 James H., Mch. '91 150 Leslie H., Pu. '07 201 Lewis R., Ru, '02 217 Milton J., Ro. '01 208 Nathan C., Tu. '12 255 Ray W., Tec. '18 243 Richard B., Wms. '98 & Hv. '99 104, 291 Richard T., Tu. '18 257 Ross W., Pu. '04 201 Seymour C., U. '42 259 Stephen, A., '58 13 Walter B., O. S. '05 188 Walter W., Le. '19 133 Wilmer C., Ch. '05 45 attison, Francis G., Pa. Harrison, Francis G., Pa. '13 Frank, Wa. '15 Frederick J., Pa. St. 196 271 199 , Henry N., Tec. '10 John, Jr., Pa. '13 Joseph H., Pa. St. 242 196 '10 198 Philip J., Neb. '04 Harrity, William F., Jr, Pa. '13 Neb. '04 169 196 Harrod, Byrd H., Ill. '17 117 Harroun, George L., Nw. '03 185 Harsh, Harry J., Ill. '16 117 Harsa, Harry L., II. S. '19 121 John, Ru. '69 212 Linton, Cn. '14 82 Luther B., U. '49 260 Melville M., To. '11 248 Richmond W., To. '247 '06 247 vo 247 Ronald R., To. '11 248 Ronald, Cn. '16 82 Harter, Henry L., U. '58 262 Hartley, Joseph A., Cal. '07 '07 42

Hartman, Lewis E., Tec. '19 244	Hau
'19 244 Louis J., Sy. '05 &	Hau
MaC 116 127 028	Hav
Hartness, Adoni J., Cg.	Hav '8
Hartwell, Charles, A. '49 11 John, A. '55 12	
John, A. '55 12 John M., U. '61 262	
Hartz, William H., Pu.	'1
Hartzell, Clinton H A	
	Hav '1
Walter T., Hv. '95 101 William H., W. J. & A. '71 14 274	•
William H., W. J. & A. '71 14, 274 Harvard, Lionel deJ., Hv. '15 112	
112 '15 112	Haw P.
Harvey, Charles E., Br. 29	P. Haw
Harold H., Cal. '02 41	Haw '9
Joseph C., Lf. '86 122 Paul S., Mar. '01 142	
Harwood, Benjamin E.,	
Charles F W. 152 287	'8
Charles H., Cal. '96 40 Edward C. St. '95	'1
& Co. '00 70, 221 James H., Wms. '60 288	
& Co. '00 70, 221 James H., Wms. '60 288 Paul H., Co. '03 70	'7: Haw
Hasbrouck, Clency H.,	
Hase, William F., Wis.	
Haseltine, Robert I., My.	'1 Haw '4
'07 161 Haskell Edward B Mas	'4
Haskell, Edward B., Mar. '87 141	
Gouverneur M., Co. '98 69	
- 'YA NY	'0'
'98 69 Harry W., N. Y. '87 175	'0
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49	'0
 Harry W., N. Y. '87 195 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '14 171 	* 0:
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Hacking America	
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Hacking America	. ' 0
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Hacking America	'0 '4 Haw
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 183 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159	'0 '4 Haw Rt
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cr. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M.	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wms, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 192	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. 95 Hastings, Frank D., A. '82 Paderick H. Ware	'0 '4 Haw Rt
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. 95 Hastings, Frank D., A. '82 Paderick H. Ware	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay Hay '0
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. 95 Hastings, Frank D., A. '82 Paderick H. Ware	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. 95 Hastings, Frank D., A. '82 Paderick H. Ware	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay Yay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 159 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. 95 Hastings, Frank D., A. '82 Paderick H. Ware	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy, '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseline, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '83 George A., Sy. '08 233 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay Yay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy, '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseline, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '83 George A., Sy. '08 233 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy, '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseline, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '83 George A., Sy. '08 233 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy, '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseline, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '83 George A., Sy. '08 233 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy, '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseline, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '83 George A., Sy. '08 233 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '38 George A., Sr. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cal. '04 44 Roger C., Hr. '00 104 Silas W., Cg. '69 57 Hatchel, Sinclair J., W.	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cr. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 George A., Sy. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cz. '00 144 Nilas W., Cg. '69 Statfield, Sinclair J., W. R. '69 Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cr. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 George A., Sy. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cz. '00 144 Nilas W., Cg. '69 Statfield, Sinclair J., W. R. '69 Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15	'0 '4 Haw Ri Hay '0 Hay '0 Hay
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cr. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 George A., Sy. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cz. '00 144 Nilas W., Cg. '69 Statfield, Sinclair J., W. R. '69 Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15	'0 '4 Haw R Hay '0 Hay '1
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cr. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., Pa. '95 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 George A., Sy. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cz. '00 144 Nilas W., Cg. '69 Statfield, Sinclair J., W. R. '69 Hathaway, Chester E., Mi. '15	'0 '4 Haw R Hay '0 Hay '1
Harry W., N. Y. '87 175 Henry C., Wma, '59 288 Peleg S., Cy. '55 49 Robert L., Neb. '19 172 Roswell, Neb. '14 171 Haskins, Amary S., Nw. '91 George W., Pu. '16 202 Robert W., N. Y. '69 173 Hasseltine, George L., My. '93 Hassinger, Charles M., '82 Frederick H., Wms. '38 George A., Sr. '08 235 Henry, A. '58 13 Judson W., Br. '76 30 Stephen G., Br. '79 31 William T., Br. '03 35 Hamblern, Isaac S., Cy. '58 Hatch, Hugh R., Cy. '90 52 Junius L., A. '49 Hatch, Hugh R., Cal. '04 44 Roger C., Hr. '00 104 Silas W., Cg. '69 57 Hatchel, Sinclair J., W.	'0 '4 Haw R Hay '0 Hay '1

Haupt, Edwin J., Cn. '18 82

assermann, Oscar W., (v, '12 110 en, Foster S., A. '83 16 ens, Abraham B., Ru. 214 Charles E., Ham. '74 92 Donald, Ru. '13 219 Edwin T., Ru. '84 214 Laurence DeL., My. 162 Valentine B., Ru. '12 219 riland, Howard R., A. 22
 John T., Sy. '12
 226

 Paul B., Hw. '01
 105

 William D., Hw. '02
 105

 wker, Clarence L., D.
 87
 vkes, Charles E., Hv. 103 Edward P., Wms. '38 283 Joseph B., Wms. '44 285 Theron H., Wms. '44 285 Theron H., Jr., Mar. 140 Theron H., Jr., Pa. 197 Winthrop B., Mar. 140 140
 wkins, Buel J., A. '52 11
 Charles B., Ham. '78 92
 Layton S., A. '04 20
 Mark D., Minn. '06 165
 Raymond W., Ro.
 21 211 vley, Charles, Wms. 284 0 284 Charles F., Wis. '94 296 Chester W., A. '58 13 Edwin C., Ham. & A. 1 Harry M., Mch. '15 155 Harry W., Mch. '84 149 Harry W. Wch. '84 149 1 19, 95 Harry M., Mch. '15 155 Harry W., Mch. '84 149 Henry J., W. R. '54 276 Lucius E., U. '77 263 Ralph C., Ham. & A. 20, 95 William A., Wms. 2 284 vxhurst, Daniel T., 213 '73

Merritt M., Mch. '98 151 , Edward R., Ro. '00 208 den, Benjamin F., Bd. 25

Floyd A., Lf. '94 123 Philip M., Tu, '03 253 Thomas E., Ham. '91 94 ydn, Hiram C., A. '56 12 dock, Charles E., Co. 70 es, Alfred S., Hv. '91 100 Arthur D., Jr., Tu.

6 Avery R., Nw. '93 183 Charles B., N. Y. '99 177 Harles B., Ill. '18 117 256 6 Charles B., N. Y. '99 177 Edward B., Ill. '18 117 Edward C., Ill. '18 117 Edward D., Wis. '13 300 Glenn H., Ind. '18 119 Harry H., Bd. '08 26 Henry W., Tu. '87 251 J. Carroll, Sw. '89 225 Michael J., Cg. '18 65 Oliver B., Wms. '50 287 William Van V., Co. 33 68 68 William H., ford ly. '08 161

ly. 005 /hurst, Emery R., Ill, 114 03

Haynes, George A., Wms. 285 Harold W., Cy. & Bd. '02 25, 54 Raymond B., Tec. ¹¹³ Royal S., Cn. '99 78 Royal S., Cn. '99 78 Edwin D., Hv. '05 107 George H., Wms. '18 294 Solomon, Ro. '80 205 Walter, Ro. '88 206 Hayward, Alfred W., Tu. '14 Ernest L., Tu. '19 257 Jonathan B., Hv. '97 102 Hazeltine, Abner, Wms. '56 288 243 288 56 ⁵⁰Charles G., Wms. '39 283 George, Wms. '53 287 Myron J., A. '51 11 Hazen, Burton J., My. '88 158 Hervey C., A. '62 14 James K., Wms. '56 288 Reuben S., Wms. '62 289 Timothy A., Wms. '62 '49 286 Hazzard, Charles, Nw. 183 Heacock, Willard A., Ru. '88 215 Heal, Philip W., Nw. '18 187 Heale, George P., N. Y. '08 179 Healy, James J. A., N. Y. 181 Hearman, George H., U. Heasley, Ha '49 260 Harold Н., Heasiley, fiaroid i., Minn. '13 167 Heath, Arthur C., Cg. '79 59 Clyde J., Mch. '19 155 Frank A., Cg. '85 59 Solomon P., U. '40 258 Heaton, Willis E., Cg. '83 59 Hebard, Franklin A., My. '10 162 '19 162 Frederick W., Cn. '87 76 George D., A., A. '54 12 Hebberd, Loren L., Ch. 46 '09 Hecht, Raymond J., Ch. 17 48 Heck, George W., Lf. '97 123 Heckert, Edgar F., Pa. St. '07 198 Hedden, Everett B., N. Y. 178 '06 Hedermann, Erling, W., Cal. '15 Hedges, Ralph W., My. '12 43 161 Hedrick, Charles J., N. Y. 173 '74 Heed, Samuel D., Sw. 227 Heermans, Benjamin M., U. '40 258 Heeter, Charles R., Mi. **'**11 146 Heffern, Andrew D., A. 15 '78 Heffner, Ernest M., Neb. Guy L., Neb. '07 Hefty, Thomas R., Wis. '08 169 170 299 Heidenreich, Walter L., Co. '08 71

Heilig, Frederick, Hv. Heim, Warren M., Pa. St. __'10 198 C., 134 Melbourne Heine. McG. '98 Heintz, Carl W., Pa. '11 195 Heinz, John G., Le. '00 129 Helbig, Herbert R., Wms. 202 292 '05 Heller, Archibald C., Cg, °N7 63 Nelson LeR., Ind. 118 Helm, Carl C., D. P. '18 Edwin D., U. '50 261 Helmrich, Arthur E., Ru. '15 Helseth, Hovald K., I. S. '18 Heisean, 1000-121 S. '18 121 Sigurd T., Tec. '15 243 Hemenway, Frank W., Sy. '82 231 Hemphill, James, Le. '05 130 James C., U. '83 264 Russell, My. '16 & 11 '17 162, 268 0. 1/ 162, 268 Hempstead, Harry N., Lt. Hemstreet, Harvey J., U. 265 '97 Ralph E., Cn. '00 78 Hendee, Horace, U. '41 259 Hendelman, Lambert, Lf. **'98** 123 Hendershot, Frank C., Ind. '17 Wilfred G., Ind. '15 118 Henderson, Albert D., Ch. 46 '10 Benjamin R., Pa. St. '13_ 199 Charles B., To. '11 Charles R., Co. '17 Fred, Ill. '14 '11 248 73 116 Fred, III. '14 116 Hiram H., Sy. '85 231 James A., Hv. '14 111 James B., III. '16 117 John F., Hv. '05 107 Lawrence J., Hv. '98 103 Louis F., Cn. '74 75 Nathaniel P., U. '54 261 Oliver J., Minn. '02 164 Thomas W., N. Y. '174 177 '77
Walter T., Bd. '04
William, Ill. '19
William D., Tu. '13
William N., Sy. '83
William P., Hv. '88
William R., Cal. '08
Hendrick, Elijah W., Br.
'71 174 26 117 255 83 231 08 42 30 Frank, Hv. '97 Welland, Cg. '80 Hendricks, Francis, 102 59 U. 260 46 Lester B., Ill. '09 Hendrickson, Hendrick A. 115 Ru. '75 213 Hendry, William B., To. 245 Henkell, William E., Lf. 122 86 Henking, Charles C., Mar. 142 S., 148 Henning, Charles Mch. '79 Hennington, Charles W. Ro. '02 209

Henofer, Elmer W., A. '11 22

Henrie, George M., Sw. 227 Henry, Bertram C., Hv. 98 '86 David E., Tu. '13 & '14 38, 255 '95 78 Br. Edward U., Cn. '95 George K, G., Ham. 78 '00 95 George M., Lf. '17 127 Henshaw, Oliver B., Hv. 101 '03 Hering, Elmer R., Br. 19 39 Heritage, Lemuel T., U. 262 Hermann, Edgar G., Ru. '15 219 Hernon, Gerald J., N. Y. ¹¹⁸ ¹⁸¹ ¹⁸¹ ¹⁸¹ ¹⁸¹ William S., Pa. ¹¹³ ¹⁹⁶ ¹⁹⁷ ¹⁹⁶ ¹⁹⁹ ¹⁹⁹ Herrick, Carl A., Minn, 164 '02 2 Daniel A., Lf. '10 Everett C., Cy. '98 Henry J., Wms. '58 Howard W., W. R. 125 53 288 '05 280 '05
Hubert P., A. '49
James, Wms. '41
John K., Ca. '17
Loring, Cy. '92
Samuel E., A. '59
Thomas P., A. '56
Edwin A., Br. '72
Herron, David, U. '59
Goodsell W., D. P. '17 11 284 82 52 13 12 30 262 17 88 Milo D., Sy. '98 Schuyler F., Sy. '94 sey, William A., Jr., 233 Hersey, William Ham. '94 "Yosh, Walter L., Pa. N Lf. '94 233 94 Hersh, Walter L., Pa. St. '07 Hershey, Aldus N., Lf. '93_ 198 23 Cloyd, D. P. '07 John L., Neb. '06 Hersum, Harold D., Bd. '19 Hess, Henry L., Jr., Sw. '11 123 86 170 28 11 Herbert W., Cg. '02 62 Oliver A., Ham. '81 93 Hetzel, Ralph D., Wis. Heward, Francis S. B., McG. '12 136 Hewitt, Charles E., Ro. OU 203 Ernest J., Tu, '97 252 George R., Hv. '83 98 Herbert E., Tec. '94 239 Hey, Harry A., Pa. St. '09 Heydecker, Creagh M., Co. '17 Wayne D., Co. '11 Heydon, Francis S., Minn. 73 72 164 104 Heywood, Lincoln C., Br. & Tec. '91 239, 33 Hiatt, Edgar R., Ind. '14 118 Hibbard, Hudson P., Cal. 13 Lester H., Cal. '09 Samuel A., W. R. 42 '5Å 276

Hickcox, William E., U. '47 260

Hickey, Yates, Ham. '49 89 Hickling, Clarence L., Ill. 114 '06 Hickman, William R., D. P. '04 Hickok, Elisha P., Cg. 86 57 '66 Hicks, Alfred C., Ru. '07 & Ch. '08 46, Blanchard F., Tu. 46, 218 '94 252 Frederick, Wms. '61 289 Frederick C., Mch. 149 '86 6 Frederick C., Cg. '98 George M., Cal. '18 John D., Nw. '13 Leslie R., Br. '03 Ratcliffe, Br. '64 Ratcliffe G. E., Br. 62 44 186 29 **'9**8 35 Higbie, William H., Ro. 209 Higgins, Charles P., McG. 134 Clarence W., Minn. '01 164 Corydon W., Wms. 286 '49 Hubert G., Wa. '16 John S., Ro. '58 John W., Bd. '02 Lawrence, Hv. '18 Lucius H., A. '60 Spencer L., Ru. '96 Higginson, Jonathan Y., Sw. '98 Higley Alfred F Mar '49 271 203 25 112 13 216 226 Higley Alfred E., My. 157 Edwin H., My. '68 George T., A. '57 Henry P., My. '60 157 13 156 Hildreth, Anthony J., Pa. '13 196 Henry T., Hv. '85 Hile, John W., Lf. '01 õs 124 Hilen, Andrew R., Wa. '12 270
Hill, Albert, Pa. '91 192
Albert C.. Cg. '77 58
Charles E., Mar. '08 143
Charles E., Mar. '08 143
Charles Y., Ill. '14 116
Edgar W., Mar. '11 143
Edward E., Sy. '88 232
George B., Wis. '08 239
George H., Pa. '89 192
Harold W., Co. '07 71
Harry H., Hv. '99 104
Henry P., Mch. '15 155
Herbert M., Ham. '79 92
Hunt C., Mch. '13 154
Ira C., My. '82 158
Joseph A., Hv. '85 98
Joseph H., Ro. '85 206
Lysander, Bd. '58 24
Matthew W., Wa.
'16 270 '12 Matthew Fr., 271 Maurice P., Bd. '12 27 Norman C., N. Y. '07 178 Paul S., Bd. '01 25 Rowland, Wis. '07 298 Samuel N., Wms. '40 284 Sherburne, Tu. '04 253 Walter C., Co. '11 72 Willard A., Cy. & Ro. '83 William H., N. Y. 175 175 '87 William V., Lf. '12 126

Hilleboe, Christian, Mch. Hillegas, Milo B., Ro. '97 208 Hillman, Eugene L., Ill. **'**04 13 James W., N. Y. '73 173 John A., Co. '11 72 William H., N. Y. Hodgekins, Loren, Sy. Hodges, Archibald L., Hv. '83 174 '81 '81 174 Hills, Alfred E., Nw. '83 182 Fred R., Wis. '04 & Minn. '04 165, 298 John P., Wms. '38 283 Milton T., Ham. '51 89 William, Wms. '41 284 William, Wms. '41 284 Setn ..., William, Wms. Sidle William O., Hiltabidle, William O., Jr., Lf. '19 127 Hilton, Joseph S., Le. & Sw. '16 132, 229 Himebaugh, Byron Mar. '80 N., 140 Hinchman, Clarence P., Ind. '16 118 Hinckley, Ahira R., Wis. 300 '14 300
 John C., Ps. '96 192
 John M., Lf. '01 124
 Percy P., Nw. '05 185
 Watson D., Mch. '78 148
 Hindley, Robert C., Tr.
 '72 250 192 124 250 '72 Hindman, Thomas, W. J. 273 '65 Hinds, John M., A. '03 Hingeley, Joseph B., A. 20 Hinkley, Don R., Pa. '19 197 Hinman, Bertrand C., Co. 67 '90 Dana B., Sy. '01 Hinrichsen, Fred A., Ill. 234 Hintensen, '13 George C., Ill. '10 Hinsdale, Guy, A. '78 Ira A., Sy. '10 Hirchheimer, Harry W., Wis. '18 D. A. '15 116 115 15 236 Wis. '18 Wis. '18 Hird, John D., A. '15 Hires, John E., Sw. '08 W. '08 W. '08 W. '18 W. Rudolph, O. S. '01 188 Hirst, Edgar C., O. S. '07 190 Hirtzinger, Karl, Mi. '14 Hitchcock, Carl H., Ch. 146 45 '06 o Elizur, W. R. '54 Frank H., Hv. '91 Henry H., U. '14 Loramus E., A. '72 Milan H., Ham. & 276 100 268 -14 A. '54 Romyn, Cn. '72 74 Hitt, George W., U. '06 267 Hoag, John A., Co. '09 71 Percival LaT., Lf. '93 8 '93
Hoar, Henry, Sy. '93
232
Hobart, Alvah S., Cg. '73
Sanson L., Wms. '36
283
Charles B., Cn. '98
78
Charles C., Cg. '78
S8
Harry W., A. '98
19
John B., W. R. '84
278
'78 178 277 Hobbie, William A., Bd. 24 '62 Andrew Y., '06 111 Holley, Arthur, U. '03 266 Hodgdon, Hv. '13

Houges, Hv. '83 George, Wms. '44 Willard, Wms. '45 Hodgman, Arthur W Minn. '12 285 285 Ŵ., 167 Thomas M., U. '40 Hodgson, Joseph E., To. 258 245 Sidney J., McG. '19 137 Hoeffel, Merrill J., Wis. 300 13 Hoekstra, Jacob A., Ro. 63 204 Hoerger, Benjamin G., Minn. '04 165 Hof, George A., Sy. '09 236 L., George A., Sy. '09 Hoff, William M., N. Y. '73 173 Hoffman, Arthur L., Cn. 82 ^{'18} 52 Carl, Cal. '07 42 Harry N., Cn. '83 76 Louis E., Mi. '18 147 Robert V., N.Y. '06 178 Sargent G., Cn. '10 80 Hoffman-Pinther, Alfred L., Tec. '19 244 Hofstetter, George, Jr. Pa. '13 196 '18 ¹²a. '13 Hogan, Jasper S., Ru. '91 215 John R., Cn. '11 81 Ray W., Cy. '12 55 Robert J., Ru. '91 215 Hogarth, John D., Pa. St. '14 Pa. '13 Hogg, George C., Le. '05 130 Hoguet, Joseph P., Hv. 106 René E., Hv. '08 Robert L., Hv. '99 Hokerk, Lynde DeF., U. 108 104 268 ·15 Holbrook, John J., Br. '72 30 Marshall S., Hy. '99 104 Holcomb, Alfred E., Co. '93 Myron D., Minn. '06 165 Holcombe, Arthur N., Hv. 107 06 George A., U. '98 266 Holden, Raleigh W., Sy. 234 '01 Robert H., Nw. '90 Rufus C., Jr., McG. 183 '14 136 Holderman, Jacob W., D. P. '09 P. '09 Holderman, June F., W. 87 R. '08 Holdrege, Henry A., Tec. '08 280 240 Holdridge, Henry E., Co. 68 '92 Holland, Eugene, Neb. 171 13 Frederick, Wms. '65 289 Gerald A., McG. '04 135 Hollenback, William M., Pa. '08 Holleran, Leslie G., U. _'06 195

Holliday, Clarence E., W. R. '13 Guy H., Hv. '89 Wallace T., W. R. Waldo C., Hv. '11 110 Hodge, Edwin B., Sy. '08 236 Emerit W., Ill. '12 116 Frederick S., Mch. 281 152 '05 280 Hollingsworth, Donald H., Ch. '13 Thomas, Ch. '15 Hollister, Harold E., My. 231 98 162 '17 Horace H., Ham., '62 90 John O. A., Ham. '62 90 John Q. A., Ham. '62 Martin F., Ham. '67 Holloway, Charles H., A. Holman, Currier C., Bd. '06 Daniel, My. '63 177 Daniel, My. '63 156 Daniel J., Nw. '95 183 Floyd D., Ro. '03 209 Hector McL., Hy. '06 107 Jesse M., U. '57 262 John E., A. '12 22 John H., Hy. '02 105 John S., Br. '64 29 Kirk W., A. '92 18 Louis DeV., Mi. '68 145 Moody D., My. '08 161 Nathaniel L., Mch. 4 150 200 177 150 '04 Othniel, Wes. '51 275 Stanley H., Cy. '87 52 Thomas M., U. '05 266 Valdemar F., Tec. '01 241 ^{'01} Vernon W., Sy. ^{'95} 243 William H., Cy. ^{'97} 53 William J., N. Y. ^{'00} 17 William N., Tec. ^{'13} 243 Holsapple, Frank B., Hv. 107 ¹⁰⁵ Holt, Francis B., A. ¹⁸⁶ George F., Ro. ¹⁸⁵ 206 Harris H., My. ¹⁰⁵ Robert H., Hv. ¹¹¹ 110 Ross C., My. ¹⁰⁹ 161 William H., U. ¹⁷⁶ 263 Holyoke, Douglas A., Br. ¹¹⁹ 39 '05 Holz, Matthias H., Pa. '95 192 William E., W. R. 282 '16 Holzinger, Karl J., Minn. 168 ¹¹⁵ Holzwarth, Charles H., Ro. & Sy. '06 209, 235 Hood, Alfred H., Br. '81 31 Preston H., Br. '12 37 Robert, U. '52 261 Hooker, David A., My. DeWitt S., Sy. '87 Edward C. My. '00 George E., A. '83 Hooper, Henry T., Hv. '98 160 231 '00 159 103 Hoops, Walter W., St. 222 Hoose, Donald J., Sy. '18 238 Hope, Theodore S., N. Y. 175 Hopkins, Charles F., A. '80 David B., W. R. '15 282

00

47

91

12

26

16

Evan H., W. R. '89 278 Frederick D., Sy. '08 236 George I., Br. '75 30 Granville B., Pa. '14 196 Herbert M., Co. '93 68 Horace H., U. '39 258 John C., Br. '69 29 Lazelle R., Sy. '81 231 Leo N. Cn. '13 81 William R., W. R. Leo N. Cn. 13 William R., W. R. '96 279 Hoppe, Albert A., 'Neb. 172 Ernest C. H., Jr., 172 Neb. '17 Horan, Richard S., W. R. Hore, Charles E., N. Y. 282 173 Horn, Charles A., Ru. 280 214 Hornby, Raymond, St. & Hv. '07 Horne, James H., Bd. '97 William McH., Cg. 222 Bd. '97 25 '18 66 Horr, Alfred R., Cn. '95 Charles W., Jr., Cn. 78 '87 76 '87 76
 Charles W., Mch. '19 155
 George E., Br. '76 30
 John W., Tec. '02 241
 Norton T., Cn. '82 76
 Horre, George W., Jr.,
 N. Y. '18 181
 Horsey, Alonzo R., Jr.,
 Pa. '19
 Horse Boult H. O. S. '15 190 Pa. '19 197 Horst, Paul H., O. S. '15 190 Robert, O. S. '17 191 Horton, Arthur B., Hv. Horton, Arthur B., Hv. '94 101 Charles B., Co. '96 69 Elmer S., Br. '10 37 Everett J., Br. '02 35 George C., Ham. '71 92 George C., Wms. '01 291 Horwill, Edward T., Co. '92 68 Hosack, William A., W. R. '97 279 Hosford, Henry B., Wms. 284 Henry H., W. R. '80 277 James M., Wms. '47 286 Hoskin, Arthur J., Wis. 295 'on Hoskins, David F., Pa. St. '12 St. '12 William E., Pa. St. 199 199 Hosmer, Frank A., A. '75 14 Hotaling, Burton J., Ru. 217 '03 ¹⁰³ Hotchkiss, Leonard B., Wms. ¹8 294 Robert W., Minn. ¹12 167 Houck, William G., Tec. 239 Hough, Benezet A., Br. 20 ⁰⁰George W., U. '56 262 Gilbert W., Hv. '07 108 Lewis S., U. '41 259 William B., Tec. '00 241 Houghton, Frnest B., U. '15 268 5 268 Frederick P., Le. '14 132 Jonathan S., Cy. '57 49 Ola R., My. '00 160

Housel, Anthony, W. R. Houser, Byron R., Wis. 16 Frank, Ro. '82 Houston, Charles Mch. '05 Wms 301 206 K., Mch. '05 152 Harry P., Wms. '07 292 Henry C., Tu. '10 255 James E., U. '40 258 Lloyd H., Wms. '04 292 Percy H., Wms. '03 292 William O., Mch. '04 152 Hover, Harvey R., U. '98 266 Hovey, Arthur J., Br. '69 29 Howard, Albert L., Wa. '15 271
 5
 childel, Lf. '92
 271

 Archul H., Hv. '98
 123

 Arthur H., Hv. '98
 103

 Bartholomew, U. '95
 265

 Bion B., Hv. '96
 102

 Charles W., My. '72
 157

 David A., Ky. '58
 156

 David A., Cn. & Cg.
 1

 Emmett B., Wis. '05
 298

 Ethan H., Tec. '97
 240

 Frederick H., Sy. '81
 231

 George W., Jr., Le.
 2
 '11 Guy C., Bd. & Tu. 25, 252 222 '92 '98 8 25, 252 Harold S., St. '02 222 Harry I., Cn. '19 83 Henry, E., My. '82 158 James B., Wms. '49 286 John M., Le. '87 128 Lawrence R., Wms. 20 291 '98 5 Leland O., Cn. '77 Martin S., A. '55 Oscar F., Cg. '08 Samuel G., D. P. 75 12 63 88 '17 Wallace L., Ill. '03 114 Walter E., My. '71 157 Walter S., Cg. & Ro. 91 60, 207 William G., Hv. '91 100 Howe, Abdallah M., Mi. '72 '72
'72
'72
Charles H., Sy. '98 233
Charles L., Wes. '54 275
Elijah, A. '49
Frederick S., Hv. '08 108
George M., Wms. '51
& U. '53
George M., A. '71
14
Gordon M., A. '06 21
Henry E., W. R. '55 276
John C., Lf. '03 124
Milton, Ham. '56 90
Sheldon J., Br. '08 124 90 36 Sheldon J., Br. '08 Wilson T., Tu. '97 Howell, Charles M., Sw. 252 229 19 9 Edward, Jr., Br. '19 George S., Pa. '14 John G., Cal. '96 Louis B., Cn. '95 Ray, Cal. '00 Sidney P., Cn. '17 William A., N. Y 8 39 196 40 78 40 82 Y. '78 174 174
 Howes, Byron C., Ch. '13
 47
 Edgar H., Cn. '96
 78
 Edward S., I. S. '17
 121
 George E., Hv. '86
 98
 Herbert E., Tu. '08
 254
 Ralph E., Wms. '11
 293
 Ray L., I. S. '11
 120

Rowland S., Wms. '38 Seth F., H., Cy. '14 56 Seth K., A. '82 16 Howey, Loyal G., Neb. '17 Howie, David H., Hy. '07 108 Howland, David B., A. '83 16 Goldwin W., To. '97 245 John, A. '76 15 Rea 'V., Ro. '04 & Mch. '06 153, 209 William S., A. '70 14 Howser, Roy E., Nw. '05 185 Hoy, Edward W., Ro. & 0. S. '16 191, 211 Hoyne, Archibald L., Wms. '01 Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Maclay, Wms. '95 291 Mar. '90 42 George H., A. '04 20 Harry B., Mar. '96 141 Hayward N., Mch. '96 151 Rowland S., Wms. 283 '38 '03 Hobart B., Mch. '96 151 James, U. '40 258 James T., U. '74 263 Prentiss C., My. '89 158 Robert, Co. '93 68 Russell P., Jr., Co. 3 70 '03 Walter A., Mch. '10 153 William K., Sw. '12 228 Zerah T., U. '40 258 Hubbard, Arthur L., Mch '94 ⁴ Beltran C., Pu.'11 201 Charles F. W., A. '76 15 Dana M., Br. '15 38 Eli A., Wms. '42 284 Franklin, A. '54 12 Eli A., Wms. 42 2007 Franklin, A. '54 12 George E., Cg. '78 58 James A., Bd. '10 27 Joseph E., Hv. '98 103 Julius W., Wms. '44 285 Melvin V., Cal. '11 43 Van Buren, W. R. 276 255 Hubbell, Charles L., Wms. '46 Hubber, Paul D., Sy. '19 238 Hudson, Gardner K., Br. '96 Richard D., Cg. '98 Wheaton G., Br. '19 William A., N. Y. 62 'ĭ8 38 °07 176 Huff, Clyde L., Neb. '03 169 Huffman, Yale B., Neb. 170 '06 Hughes, Albert W., Cg. 64 Asa M., Cg. '06 Charles E., Br. '81 Charles E., Jr., Br. 63 31 37 '09 Edward R., Lf. '01 124 Felix T., Ch. '06 45 Frederick W., Mar. 4 George B., D. P. '12 87 Harold S., My. '10 161 Harry F., D. P. '10 87 Hector J., Hv. '94 101 Irvin L., W. R. '91 278 James P., D. P. '98 85 Robert J., Ham. '90 94 Robert T., Mch. '10 153 Rupert, W. R. '92 278 140 '84

Hulbert, Archer B., Mar. '95 141 Charles E., Ro. '70 204
⁹⁵ Charles E., Ro. ⁷⁰ 204 Henry W., My. ⁷⁰ 158 Hulett, Don A., U. ⁵⁸ 262 William D., U. ⁷³ 263 Hulfah David S., D. P. ⁹⁷ 85
Hulfish David S., D. P. '97 85
Huling, Alexander M.,
Hull, Amos G., U. '40 258 Charles F., Cg. '73 58
Wms. 44 Hull, Amos G., U. '40 258 Charles F., Cg. '73 58 Charles H., Br. '05 36 Charles H., Cn. '86 76 Friend M. M., Ham.
'00 95 Henry D., Ham. '74 92
Joe Å., Neb. '10 171 John M., My, '77 157
Lawrence C., jr., Mch. '05 LeRoy W., Mch. '09 153 Ray B., Mi. '18 147 Robert C., Co. '00 70 Savilian R., A. '55 12 Watt E., D. P. '90 84 Walter A., O. S. '02 188 Warren, St. '99 221 William H., My. '11 161 Hulsart, Charles R., N. Y., '05 Pierre M., N. Y. '06 178
LeRoy W., Mch. '09 153 Ray B., Mi. '18 147
Robert C., Co. '00 70 Savilian R., A. '55 12 Watt E., D. P. '90 84
Walter A., O. S. '02 188 Warren, St. '99 221 William H., My. '11 161
William H., My. '11 161 Hulsart, Charles R., N.
Y., '05 178 Pierre M., N. Y. '06 178 Humbert, Eugene P., I. S. '06 120
Hummel, Frank M., Ru.
'01 217 George H., Neb. '09 170
Humphrey, Griffith H., W T '70 274
W. J. '70 274 Josiah, My. '82 158 Karl, Br. '12 37 Lewis D., Hv. '01 105
Lewis D., Hv. '01 105 Ray H., Sy. '08 236 Victor G., Neb. '08 170
Washington I., Cy.
William H., Cy. '49 49 Humphreys, Earle M., Pa.
'16 197 Humpstone, Henry J., Ro. '06 209
Hunicke, Clarence C., N.
Hunneman, John R., Hy.
Hunner, Charles C., Wis.
HSIA H W/14 (15 208
Hunsicker, Joseph W., U. 47 260
Hunt, Augustus, Ru. '11 218 David M., Pa. '13 196
David M., Pa. 13 196 Edward J., Tu. '92 251 Edwin, A. '58 13 Gerald C., Ch. '15 47
Isaac D., Mch. '07 153 Jeremiah M., Mi. '71 145
Jeremiah M., Mi. '71 145 Lewis T., U. '03 266 Merle F., Cy. '15 56
¹⁴⁷ 260 Hunt, Augustus, Ru, ¹ 11 218 David M., Pa. ¹ 13 196 Edward J., Tu. ¹ 92 251 Edwin, A. ¹ 58 13 Gerald C., Ch. ¹ 15 47 Isaac D., Mch. ¹ 07 153 Jeremiah M., Mi. ¹ 71 145 Lewis T., U. ¹ 03 266 Merle F., Cy. ¹ 15 56 Milton B., Cy. ¹ 07 & Br. ¹ 09 37, 55 Nathan, Cx. ¹ 79 51
Milton B., Cy. '07 & Br. '09 37, 55 Nathan, Cy. '79 51 Ralph W. E., Tu. '08 254 Raymond C., Wa. '16 271 Robert F., My. '10 161 Warner D., A. '93 18 Hunter, Aaron B., A. '76 15 Andrew W., To. '98 246
Robert F., My. '10 161 Warner D., A. '93 18
Hunter, Aaron B., A. '76 15 Andrew W., To. '98 246

David, Jr., Ill. '11 115 Forest P., Cg. '01 62 Fred W., Ro. '07 209 John P., Br. '88 33 William La '07	Huycke, Alfred M., Mch.
Forest P., Cg. '01 62 Fred W. Ro. '07 209	
Fred W., Ro. '07 209 John P., Br. '88 33	Hyatt, Edward W., Ham. '89
	Eugene P., Cal. '18 Theodore, U. '49 Hyde, Amasa L., Lf. '87 Arthur M., Mch. '99 Charles K., Wms. '97 Frederick E., Jr., Hv.
FE, UO 100, 199	Hyde, Amasa L., Lf. '87
	Arthur M., Mch. '99
George, Br. '82 32 Henry B., Hv. '97 103	Charles K., Wms. '97
Herbert, Sy. '76 230	'98
Joel, U. '48 260 Paul O., Tu. '13 255	'98 George T., Tec. '01 Jeremiah D., Wms.
Pope C., Ro. '62 203	'98 George T., Tec. '01 Jeremiah D., Wms. '59
manaley, ballora 11, call	Thomas C. P., Wms.
'71 74 Huntoon, Harry A., Ill.	'48 Walter C., McG. '14
'05 114	Walter C., McG. '14 Hydene, Paul C., Cg. '17 Hylan, Albert E., Br. '92 Hyland Lorish A. Herr
Huntress, Edward S., Cy. '66 50	Hylan, Albert E., Br. '92 Hyland, Josiah A., Ham.
Fred A., Hy. '91 100	Hyland, Josiah A., Ham.
Hurd, Charles S., Wa. '14 271	Hyndman, Edward, Pa. '06
George E., A. '96 18	
Roger S., Mch. '13 154 Roy C., Cy. '16 56	Ickes, Edgar McM., W. R. '97
George E., A. '96 18 Roger S., Mch. '13 154 Roy C., Cy. '16 56 William D., Cn. '92 77 Hurlburt, Donald P., My.	R. '97 Ide, Edward C., Sy. '01 Francis P., Cn. '92 Iehl, Edwin A., Nw. '11
Hurlburt, Donald P., My.	Francis P., Cn. '92
'99 159 Hulbut, William F., Wms.	
749 286	lifeld, Lawrence L. A., Hv. '11
Hurlbutt, Eli H., Ro. '57 203 Hurley George Br. '07 36	Illman Paul F Se '08
Hurlbutt, Eli H., Ro. '57 203 Hurley, George, Br. '07 36 Hurlin, Arthur M., Hv.	Imboden, David C., Jr.,
'06 107 Bolob G Br '12 37	Wis. '12
William H., Br. '16 38	Imlach, William B., Co. '99 & Pa. '00 69,
Hurst, Arthur, Ind. '16 118	Ingalle Stephen M. U.
Husband, Lester, To. '16 249	Thomas C., Wms. '48 Ingalsbe, Frank R., My.
Hussey, Elmer H., Cy. '13 55	Ingalsbe, Frank R., My.
¹⁰⁶ , ¹⁰⁷ Ralph G., Br. ¹¹² 37 William H., Br. ¹⁶ 38 Hurst, Arthur, Ind. ¹⁶ 118 Edward B., Le. ¹⁹ 128 Husband, Lester, To. ¹¹⁶ 249 Hussey, Elmer H., Cy. ¹³ 55 Huston, George W., U. ¹³⁹	'03 Ingersoll, Jared O. M.,
William H., Nw. '81 182	Ingersoil, Jared O. M., Wms. 43
Hutchings, George E., Sy.	Wms. '43 Moses S., U. '43 Ingraham, Edgar S., Cg. '97
'81 231 Jasper, Wms. '60 288	'97
Hutchins, Alexander	FOTEST W., KO. C. U.
Wms. '57 288 Edward, Hv. '11 110	S. '16 191, George W. S., Cn. '71
Edward, Hv. '11 110 Hiram, Cg. Hon. 113	'71 T 108
Hutchinson, Augustus S.,	⁷⁷¹ Ira F., Cy. '98 Robert G., Cg. '13 Ingram, Dwight H., Hv. '16
Lf. '08 125 Charles, Mch. '81 148	Ingram, Dwight H., Hv.
Charles McC., Lf.	'16 Ingwersen, Max. I. S. '19
'09 1 25	Ingwersen, Max, I. S. '19 Inkster, Charles A., Nw.
Clinton C., Ro. '62 203	'14 Lawrence W., Nw.
Harold, Hv. '93 101 James E., A. '56 12 John D., My. '82 158 John W., Jr., N. Y.	'10
John D., My. '82 158	Ireland, Corydon B., Jr., Ro. '10
John W., Jr., N. Y. '93 176	James D., Tec. '02
Loring S., Sy. '77 230	James D., Tec. '02 Irving, Thomas C., To. '03 & McG. '06135,
Loring S., Sy. '77 230 William E., Bd. '19 28 William S., Tec. '92 239	Irwin, John B., Minn.
Hutchison, Percy A., Hv.	'98 Isaacs, Abram S., N. Y.
'98 103	171
Stuart N., Lf. '00 124 Hutson, Charles T., Wis.	Julien M., N. Y. '93 Lewis M., N. Y. '97
	Isenbarger, Russell G., D
799 297 Roy J., Wis. '02 297 Thomas R., Wis. '12 300 Hutton, James, Wis. '14 298 Lefferts, Co. '02 70 Maurice, To. '79 245	Isenbarger, Russell G., D P. '17
Hutton Tames Wis 104 209	Isham, Norman M., Br. '86
Hutton, James, Wis. '04 298 Lefferts, Co. '02 70	Isted, Harry F., Mi. '09 Ives, Christopher, U. '42 Ethan A., U. '61 William C., Br. '85
Mancius S., Co. '05 70	Ethan A. II. '61
Huxley, Henry M., Hv.	William C., Br. '«S
'99 104	Ivey, Homer P., D. F. 0 John L., D. P. '01
Huyck, Ralph P., A. '04 20 William F., U. '87 264	John L., D. P. '01
William F., U. '87 264	Ivimey, Theodore, A. '1
	Cas-I.
	0

yatt, Edward W., Ham. 1980 50 Eugene P., Cal. '18 44 Theodore, U. '49 260 Iyde, Amasa L., Lf. '87 122 Arthur M., Mch. '99 151 Charles K., Wms. '97 291 Frederick E., Jr., Hv. '06 103 103 George T., Tec. '01 241 Jeremiah D., Wms. '59 9 Thomas C. P., Wms. 748 286 Walter C., McG. '14 136 Hydene, Paul C., Cg. '17 65 Hylan, Albert E., Br. '92 33 Hyland, Josiah A., Ham. '75 27 Hyland Be 75 Hyndman, Edward, Pa. '06 Hyre, Clyde A., Mi. '14 (ckes, Edgar McM., W. R. '97 C. S. '01 279 & Hv. '09 109, 236 Imboden, David C., Jr., Wis. '12 Imlach, William B., Co. '99 & Pa. '00 69, 193 Ingalis, Stephen M., U. 'Thomas C., Wms. '48 286 Ingalabe, Frank R., My. '03 Ingerspill Terror O US Ingersoll, Jared O. M., Wms. '43 285 Moses S., U. '43 259 Ingraham, Edgar S., Cg. 29 Forest W., Ro. & O. S. '16 191, 211 George W. S., Cn. George W. S., Cn. 71 Ira F., Cy. '98 Robert G., Cg. '13 Ingram, Dwight H., Hv. 16 74 53 64 112 '16 Ingwersen, Max, I. S. '19 121 Inkster, Charles A., Nw. 186 Lawrence W., Nw. 187 '19 '19 187 Ireland, Corydon B., Jr., 210 James D., Tec. '02 210 Irving, Thomas C., To. '03 & MeG. '06 135, 247 Irvin, John B., Minn. 164 Janos Abram S. N. V. Isaacs, Abram S., N. Y. ⁷¹ Julien M., N. Y. '93 176 Lewis M., N. Y. '97 176 Isenbarger, Russell G., D. P. '17 88 Y-ham Norman M., Br. 12 ¹⁸⁶ Isted, Harry F., Mi. '09 146 Ives, Christopher, U. '42 259 Ethan A., U. '61 262 William C., Br. '85 29 32 Ivey, Homer P., D. F. 02 86 John L., D. P. '01 85 Ivimey, Theodore, A. '17 23

148

ALPHABETICAL INDEX

Ivins, William M., Jr., Hv. '01 Ivy, Robert H., Pa. '05 194 Izard, Forrest Hv. '08 108 Jack, William B., Cy. '00 54 William H., W. R. '04 280 Jackman, Ralph W., Wis. 296 '97 y, '01 234
Amos M., Cy. '61 50
Charles W., Nw. '10 186
Ewert W., Ru. '19 220
Frank C., To. '01 246
Henry J., Ham. '03 95
Jemes J., Jr., Sw. '16 229
John H., Cy. '60 50
John H., Cy. '60 50
John H., Ku. '17 213
Lawrence S., Hv. '01 105
Morris B., Ru. '19 220
Newhall, Cy. '97 53
Parker L., Cal. '00 40
Peter V., Ro. '66 204
Raiph G., Sw. '05 127
Thomas M., Mch. '06 153
Wickham M., Minn. '03 Alexander G., Jackson, '03 ^{'03} 165 Will W., Co. '92 68 Wilard C., Cn. '90 77 William L., U. '74 263 Jacob, Francis W., Bd. '18 28 Jacobs, Charles D., W. R. '82 16 D., W. R. '82 Charles W., Minn. 168 '17 Donald G., Cy. '17 Horace E., Br. '93 Samuel A., A. '91 Walter B., Br. '82 Jacobus, William L., Lf. 34 18 32 124 03 Jacques, William S., Co. Jaeger, David G., W. R. 279 Jakeway, Pelatiah, U. '42 259 James, Benjamin W., James, B Wis. '97 296 Donald R., Pa. St. 199 '16 6 Edwin W., Hv. '01 105 Frank A., Cy. '15 56 Horace P., My. '76 157 John D., U. '14 268 Lewis A., Wms. '85 289 Lewis A., Wms. '19 294 Robert L., Cn. '03 79 Thomas A., Neb. '12 171 Wilfred C., To. '16 249 William A., Wms. :2 28 '62 William G., Ro. '99 208 Jameson, Arthur H., Tec. 239 '03 Jamieson, John S., McG. 136 '10 Jamison, James N., Mi. 145 76 John D., Sy. '83 231 John M., Mi. '69 145 William S., Pa. '92 192 Janes, Arthur F., Wa. 271 '14 Merle W., Nw. '98 184 Jansen, James H., U. '40 258 Janney, Frederick F., Cal. '17 James C., Hv. '11 110

Janvier, George V., Pa. **206** 194 Jardine, Raymond R., Ill. 116 '14 Jarrard, Earl H., D. P. **1**7 88 Jarvis, William B., Jr., Ill. '15 Jay, Henry D., Jr., Le. '15 William B., Jr., 117 Jean, Charles A., D. P. 132 Ralph N., D. P. '12 Jefferds, Chester D., A. 87 '55 12 Wynne I., N. Y. '14 180 Jeffers, Edward M., Cg. 60 '87 James S., St. '15 224 John N., St. '18 224 Jefts, Clyde A., My. '17 162 Jeliffe, Smith E., Co. '89 67 Jelinek, Benjamin, Wis. 299 '11 Jenkins, Arthur H., Sw. enkins, Arthur H., Sw. '01 Charles E., Wms. '41 284 David R., O. S. '18 191 Edward A., Sw. '92 225 Edward C., Sy. '00 234 Edwin M., II. '09 115 Griffith M., Ro. '18 211 James, Cy. '79 51 Louis H., Ham. '51 89 Nimrod F., Nw. '84 182 Thomas A., Sw. '87 225 Thornton, A. '95 18 William E., O. S. '14 190 William G., W. R. '74 Tu. '16 Jenks, Jeremiah W., Mch. ¹⁷⁸ William L., Mch. ¹⁷⁸ 148 Jenner, William A., Sy. 232 232 '90 Jenness, Maurice V., Minn. '09 Jenney, Edward W., Mch. 166 148 779 Jennings, Edmund B., Wms: '39 Irwia G., Mar. '10 Joel A., Wms. '45 Loton D., Bd. '99 Ross S., Le. '19 William, Le. '90 William W., Le. '18 Jensen, Jorgen E., Ill. '18 283 143 285 25 133 128 '18 132 117 18 Jerome, Fred H., Mch. 92 William T., A. '82 Jerris, Frederick L., Hv. '91 Albert H., Sy. 150 16 100 Jessup, Albert H., Sy. Ssup, 178 78 John A., Ro. '15 Lewis, Wms. '43 Theodore F., Ham. 230 211 285 '64 91 Thomas C., Ham. '11 96 Jetter, Philip J., Br. '14 38 01 Jewell, Clarence E., Cy. 54 Jewett, Eugene W., Cy. 52 Frank B., Ch. '02 & Tec. '03 45, 45, 241

Frank G., Minn. '00 164 Franklin N., Ro. '81 205 Jillson, William E., Br.

'82 32 Joannes, Eugene C., Wis. '98 296

98 Francis E. Y., Cn. '00 78 Ralph L., Wis. '00 297 Jocelyn, Roy W., My. '04 160 Johanknecht, Richard, Lf.

^{'00.} 125 John, Edward T., I. S. ^{'16}

Elisha B., Le. '95 129 Johns, Hiram C., U. '59 262

Johnson, Albert W., Br. '19 39

Andrew B., O. S. '14 190 Arthur L., Lf. '96 123 Arthur T., Hv. '88 99 Augustus M., Mch. '05 153 Byron A., Sy. '11 236 Charles S., Ru. '91 215 Dean S., Wms. '08 293 Ebenezer A., N. Y. Hon 113 Edward A., Wms. '89 290 Edward E., W. R. 4 279 Edwin J., Sw. '09 228 Edwin R., Mch. '13 154 Ezra G., Wms. '39 283 Frank C., Ru. '16 219 Prederick P., A. '87 17 George R., McG. '02 134 Harold S., Ill. '15 117 Harry M., U. '14 268 Harry R., St. '06 222 Harry W., Wms. & 19 159 290 Herbert B., Ir. Cal. 279 '94 My. '91 159, Herbert B., Jr., Cal. 11 43 Hiram E., Ham. '49 Howard C., Sw. '96 226 Irving P., U. '87 264 James H., Pa. St. '08 198 8 198 John B., Mch. '78 148 John D., Wa, '14 271 John H., Cy. '19 56 Jonathan E., Hv. '91 100 Joseph M., Le '17 132 Kenneth S., Hv. '07 108 Leonard H., Pu. '15 202 Marcus M., Br. '70 30 Marshall C., Wis, '15 300 Marshall C., Wis. 15 Millard F., Br. 76 Milton R., Cal. 13 Norman L., Wms. 30 43 152 '52" Paul B., Wis. '07 298 Ralph G., Le. '04 130 Raymond B., Ru. '06 217 Rebert N., Br. '14 38 Robert C., Wis. '17 301 Rossiter, Ro. '63 204 Ruben E., Wa. '15 271 Simeon R., D. P. '95 85 Topliff, Pa. '91 192 Tristam B., Wms. '02 & Co. '03 70, 292 Warren C., Br. '10 37 William A., Minn. '15 168 287 168 '15 Johnston, Charles L., Jr., A. '13 A. '13 Edward E. Ind. '16 Frank, Pa. '08 118

553

Irving W., Ill. '15 James W., U. '62 Knox, A. '76 262 15 Milton C., Cn. '73 Samuel C., Cg. '84 Samuel R., A. '76 Wayne A., Ill. '14 William J., U. '53 74 59 15 116 261 Joiner, Alvin, Jr., St. '05 222 Charles H., St., '03 222 Jolliffe, Richard O., To. '07 245 Joly, Cyril M., Cy. '16 Jones, Addison R., Sy. 56 79 230 Alfred R., Ro. '10 210 Arthur W., Pa. '00 193 Bassett, Jr., Tec. '99 240 Charles S., Cn. '84 76 Clinton M., A. '60 13 David E., Cg. '17 65 David H., Mar. '91 141 Earl S., Cg. '17 Edward N., Cg. & 59, 93 Ham. '83 am. '83 59, 93 Edward P., Co. '93 68 Emery H., Ham. '11 96 Fenton C., Ham. '92 94 Frank A., Neb. '09 170 Frank E., A. '92 18 Frank S., Lf. '18 127 Franklin T., W. R. 7 279 279 107 Frederick A., Br. '96 34 Frederick M., Cg. '00 64 George H., Tec. '13 243 George O., W. J. '69 274 Guy P., St. '06 & Guy P., St. Ch. '08 46, 222 Herman B., U. '00 266 Henry M., Wms. '56 288 Henry V., A. '87 17 Henry W., A. '57 13 James M., Cal. '98 40 James W., Ro. '96 207 John A., Ham. '17 97 John H., W. R. '67 276 John H., W. R. '75 277 Latimer P., Mar. '07 143 Louis G., Nw. '96 184 Ğuy h. '08 John H., W. R. '75 27/ John P., W. R. '75 27/ Latimer P., Mar. '07 143 Louis G., Nw. '96 184 M. H. S., Pa. '13 196 Michael D., Le. '03 130 Murray L., Br. '14 38 Paul S., Mar. '16 144 Philo E., Minn. '10 166 Paul S., Mar. '16 144 Philo E., Minn. '10 166 Plato T., Ham. '10 166 Plato T., Ham. '10 166 Raymond W., A. '03 20 Rees L., Pa. '14 196 Robert H., Ham. '03 95 Roy P., W. R. '17 282 Stanley W., Ham. '11 96 Sullivan W., Tec. 0 241 241 °00 0 241 Theodore F., Hv. '06 107 Thomas W., Ru. '64 212 Walter C., W. R. '01 279 Webster, A. '84 16 Wibur A., Neb. '10 171 William E., I. S. '12 121 William K., McA.' 80 148 William W., Mar. 2 142 142 '02 Willis E., Cy. '12 Jordan, Charles H., My.

⁷⁰⁸ 159 David S., Cn. '72 74 Edwin M., Wms. '40 284 Harold B., St. '06 222 Harry T., Cy. '93 53

Henry C., Wma. '11 293 John J., W. J. '63 273 Knight S., St. '10 223 Parker P., D. P. '11 87 Robert A., Hv. '92 100 Ward D., Ro. '07 209 William, St. '06 222 Jose, Alvin G., Pu. '18 202 Ernest P., Hv. '93 101 Herbert O., Mch. '14 154 Victor R., Jr., Mch. '10 '10 153 Joseph, Howard E., Mi. Joslin, Charles S., Wms. 147 ^{'51} 287 Francis W., Ham. '81 93 George E., My. '61 156 Joslyn, John R., Ro. '73 204 Joy, Leslie W., Pa. '16 197 Wilford P., Hv. '95 101 Joyce, Howard F., Wis. '16 301 Thomas F., Cy. '17 56 Judd, Don A., Mar. '75 139 Jonathan S., Wms. '39 William F. A '74 14 287 William E., A. '7 Judge, John C., N. '90 '74 14 Ŷ. 175 Wade W., Pa. '16 197 Judson, Calvin A., W. R. 278 '86 ⁸⁰ Henry H., Wms. '65 289 Louis F., Cn. '72 74 Paul K., Ch. '08 46 William V., Hv. '86 98 Juhler, Albert E., Le. '01 128 '91 Julian, Joseph E., W. R. 276 69 & Cg. '67 57, Kading, Walter W., Neb. 170 '**^**0 Kaeser, Elmer C., Mi. 18 147 Kaighn, Charles, Sw. '96 Kain, Maurice I. L., Ru. '06 226 217 Kanavel, Allen B., Nw. '96 184 Thomas M., Nw. '05 185 Kanter, William G., Wms. 291 '01 Jacob, Neb. '04 169 Kanzler, Jacob, Neb. '04 Karch, Robert H., O. S. 191 '17 Karelsen, Ephraim A., N. Y. '91 Y. '91 Karrow, Herman H., Wis. 299 175 Karslake, William J., Lf. 122 '01 Kassebaum, Drewry, Pa. 201 10 Kasten, Frederick W., Ill. 114 °05 Kates, Clarence S., Pa. 192 '89 Kauffman, Wis. '17 **E**., Clark 301 W18. '17 301 Jesse R., Ch. '05 45 Rudolph, A. '75 14 Keachie, Lester M. B., To. '13 248 Keady, George C., Wms. '15 294

Kealey, Philip J., Ill. '09 115

Kealy, Eugene P., Ill. '11 115 Kearney, William G., O. S. '17 191 Kearny, Philip J., Tec. '03 241 Keasbey, Robert Q., Cn. 11 81 Keast, Carl DeW., Wis. 300 '15 Keating, Charles H., A. 93 18 Edward H., Minn. 167 '12 Stephen H., Co. '93 William M., Minn., 68 '13 167 Keator, Thomas, Pa. '14 196 Keays, Eldred M., Hv. '07______108 108 Harold E., Hv. '10 109 Perceval H., Hv. '13 111 Keck, Charles E., Ham. '97 Fred R., Ham. '99 Keddy, John L., Ham. '15 Keefe, Stephen J., Ru. 15 96 215 '89 Keefer, Charles M., N. Y. '07 178 Keehn, Clarence C., Ro. 208 Keeler, Bartholomew, Sy. '76 230 Isaac S., A. '12 Keeling, Wilford H., Hv. 108 Keely, David F., Pa. '08 Keen, Harold C., Minn. '18 '08 195 168 Keenan, Charles R., Le. 16 132 Keene, Arthur S., Tec. 8 George A., A. '60 13 Luther, A. '59 13 Percival W., Cy. '06 54 nev. Joseph, Wms. 286 240 Keeney, Joseph, 47 286 Robert M., Cn. '07 Keerl, Harry D., Wis. '04 80 208 Kehoe, John L., U. '54 261 Keifer, Horace S., Wms. 204 '17 William W., Wms. 294 '18[`] Keigwin, Henry W., Br. 31 Keiser, Wilbert C., Nw. 187 '16 Keisling, George W., D. P. '96 Keith, Harry C., Ham. 85 ٥٢ '03 John C., Cy. '84 Williams A., W 51 Wms. 284 '41 Kellam, Edward R., Hv. 00 00 Kellen, William V., Br. 30 72 Keller, Charles L., Le. 128 93 Charles P., D. P. '96 85 Frank L., Pa. St. '16 199 Lester E., D. P. '16 88 Kellerman, Karl F., Cn. '00 William A., Cn. '74 78 75 Kelley, Bernard E., Cg. 64 11 Carl E., Cy. '14 56

James P., Br. '77 31	
James P., Br. '77 31 John W., Wis. '99 297 William, U. '41 259	
Kellog, George W., Ham.	K
'59 90 Roy S., St. '07 223	K
Kellogg, Allyn S., Wms.	n
·40 200	v
Ephraim W., Wms. '36 283	K
'36 283 Henry, Wms. '43 285 Henry M., A. '58 13 Lauren, U. '47 260 Balak Dally Ch. 15 46	K
Henry M., A. '58 13 Lauren, U. '47 260	
Ralph DeW., Ch. '15 48	
Robert O., Cn. '71 74 Rufus H., Wis, '12 300	
William S., Ro. '65 204	K
Kellom, John H., Wms.	
'42 284 Kelly, Arthur J., Hv. '12 110	K
Cardinal L., Ca. 11 40	
Gerald F., Mar. '17 144 George M. D., Co.	K
	K
'00 70 Gregory C., Pa. '01 193 Louis A., W. R. '78 277	
Nathan S., Hy, '98 103	K
Kelner, Rowan B., Wis.	K
Kelsey Charles D. Mar	N
Kelsey, Charles D., Mar. '72 139 Edward D., Mar. '74 139 Francis D., Mar. '70 139	
Edward D., Mar. 74 139 Francis D. Mar. 70 139	
Frank G., U. '97 265	K
Edward D., Mar. '74 139 Francis D., Mar. '70 139 Frank G., U. '97 265 Jesse S., Cg. '85 59 Kemman, Herbert F., III.	ĸ
112 116	
Kempf Louis & Du 709 216	K
Aempner, Clarence, Hv.	K
'06 107 107	
Henry, Hv. '07 108 Kenagy, Harry H., Neb.	
Kenagy, Harry H., Neb. '04 169	
Kendall, Albert L., Tec.	K
Clarence F., Bd. '98 25	K K
John F., Ham. '55 90 John M., Cal. '02 41	K
 ¹⁹⁴ ¹⁹⁴ ²³⁹ Clarence F., Bd. '98 25 ¹⁹⁶ John F., Ham. '55 90 ¹⁹⁶ John M., Cal. '02 41 ¹⁹⁷ William M., Cn. '19 83 ¹⁹⁶ Kendrick Richard C., W 	K
Kendig, Charles E., Le. '02 130	
	к
Kendrick, Richard C., W.	K
R. '12 281	K K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hy. '86 98	
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch.	K
R. 12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hw. 36 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y.	K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y.	K K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y.	K K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 173 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Lorace B. Hu, '12 115	K K K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 173 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Lorace B. Hu, '12 115	K K K K
R. '12 281 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 173 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Lorace B. Hu, '12 115	K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Tr. U.	K K K K
R. '12 (Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 173 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '81 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., Jr., U. '18	K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 91	K K K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J L., Co. '00 70 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 91 Charles N., Jr., Co. '00	K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J L., Co. '00 70 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 91 Charles N., Jr., Co. '00	K K K K K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J L., Co. '00 70 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 91 Charles N., Jr., Co. '00	K K K K K K K K
R. '12, Nehemiah S., Hw. '86 Mean M., Ch. '98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L. Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Donald W., Pa. '15 197 Evarts, My. '65 156 Richard P., Co. '95 69 Warner W., W. '06 112	K K K K K K K K
R. '12, Nehemiah S., Hw. '86 Mean M., Ch. '98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L. Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Donald W., Pa. '15 197 Evarts, My. '65 156 Richard P., Co. '95 69 Warner W., W. '06 112	K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '09 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Donald W., Pa. '15 197 Evarts, My. '65 Richard P., Co. '95 6 Warner W., Hv. '16 112 Kenure, James T., My. * C. '15	K K K K K K K K
R. '12 R. '12 Kenison, Nehemiah S., Hv. '86 Sennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., Jr., U. '18 Kent, Augustus P., Ham. '70 Charles N., Jr., Co. '96 Donald W., Pa. '15 197 Evarts, My. '65 Richard P., Co. '95 69 Warner W., Hv. '16 112 Kenure, James T., My. & Cg. '15 Ken. Carl DeF., Ro. '95	K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K
R. '12, Nehemiah S., Hw. '86 Mean M., Ch. '98 Kennedy, Dean M., Ch. '99 Edward S. T., N. Y. '69 George W., Sy. '87 231 Horace M., Cn. '74 75 Joseph P., Hv. '12 110 Joshua, U. '41 259 Lesley L., Nw. '02 184 Thomas J. L., Co. '00 70 William L., U. '88 265 William L., U. '88 265 '81 Miam L., J. '88 265 Charles N., Jr., Co. '90 Donald W., Pa. '15 197 Evarts, My. '65 156 Richard P., Co. '95 69 Warner W., Hv. '16 112 Kenure, James T., My. & Cg. '15 65, 162	K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K K

Theodore S., Hv. '11 110 William C., U. '44 259 William H., Ro. '65 204 Keppel, Charles J., Br. '12 & Cy. '13 37, 55 Kerans, Edward C., Hv. '04 '04 106 '04 106
 James, Hv. '07 108
 Kern, Harry R., Mch. '02 152
 Robert A., Pa. '09 195
 Cerr, Arthur T., Co. '04 70
 George, Wms. '39 283
 Harry P., Mch. '05 153
 Luther G., U. '13 268
 William M., Wms.
 '50 287 '50 287 Kerrigan, Francis R., I. S. 16 S. '16 John C., I. S. '12 Kerruish, Thomas M., To. '16 121 121 249 Kesler, Gerald L., Mch. 17 155 essenich, Alois M., Wis. Gregory J., Wis. '17 201 Kessler, Albert H., D. P. Cetcham, Marvin, Ro. '05 ⁰³ 209 Smith C., N. Y. '06 178 Walter R., Pa. '14 196 William, Ro. '19 211 Vetchlede, Oscar E., Lf. '17 R. '56 A., W. 276 keye, Leighton S., Nw. '13 Keyes, Charles E., Mar. '77 186 139 7 139 Charles H., A. '08 21 Cleveland, To, '16 249 Richard G., Ham. '48 89 Keyser, Silvanus G., N. Y. '66 173 Kezar, Abner H., Cy. '64 50 Chuen, Richard, Jr., Mch. 149 '89 Kibbey, Richards C., Hv. 106 Kibble, Kenton V., D. P. 85 96 Kidder, Edward H., Hv. 99 '88 Kiefer, Edward W., Mch. 152 '01 Joe B., W. R. '16 Kiehle, Amos A., Ham. 282 71 92 92 David L., Ham. '61 90 Kiep, Henry A., Jr., Cn. .'10 Kieran, Matthew F., N. Y. '10 Kiersted, Wynkoop, U. 179 '40 258 '40 Kies, Henry, A. '52 Kilbourne, Stanley S., Minn. '03 Kilburn, John A., Wms. 11 165 287 Rollo A., My. '11 Kildee, Henry H., I. S. 161 Kile, Roy D., Neb. '05 Kilgour, David E., To. .'00 '08 120 170 246 Killion, William V., Tu. 255 '12 Kilmer, Joyce, Ru. & Co. 71, 218

Kilpatrick, David T., Ru. '86 214 Kimball, Arthur H., A. 19 ⁵⁹⁷ Bradford F., A. '17 Charles A., A. '54 Charles F., D. P. '99 Curtis, Neb. '18 Daniel W., Cy. '94 Edward P., A. '56 & Wms. '57 12, Frank A. D4' '10 '07 23 12 85 172 53 Wms. '57 12, Frank A., Bd. '10 Harry G., A. '93 Henry M., A. '14 Herbert L., A. '96 James C., Bd. '17 James P., Ham. '65 John C., A. '54 Kent K., Neb. '16 Robert F., Hv. '08 Rufus H., St. '03 Rush W., Wms. '87 Sherman, St. '02 Sidney F., Hv. '09 Kimmel, Claude L., Sy. '05 288 27 18 22 18 28 91 12 172 255 108 222 290 222 109 ¹⁰⁵ 235 Kimmick, Frederick G., Cg. ¹⁰⁶ 63 Kincaid, John E., Bd. ¹⁰⁸ 26 King, Arthur B., My. ¹12 161 Charles G., Tu. ¹⁹⁵ 252 Charles H., Nw. ¹⁹⁶ 184 Charles H., Nw. ¹⁹⁶ 184 Charles J., U. ¹⁴⁶ 260 Edward P., N. Y. ¹⁰⁴ 177 George E., W. R. & Ham. ¹⁵⁹ 91, 276 George M. P., Cy. ¹⁹⁷ George O., Br. ¹⁶⁶ 29 '05 235 George O., Br. '66 Henry A., A. '73 John A., U. '49 Karl D., Nw. '99 Millard B., Pa. St. 29 14 260 184 ¹⁰⁸ Nathan S., Wms. '49 287 Philip, A. '09 21 Rufus, U. 42 259 Rufus E., Sy. '85 231 Thomas J., Wms. '48 286 Willard V., Co. '89 67 Kingdom, Leigh A., Ro. '15 '08[¯] 108 Kingman, Charles H., Sy. 230 Kingsbury, Addison, Mar. 141 ^{'88} 141 Charles H., Mar. '90 141 Chester L., Tec. '18 243 Edward J., Tec. '15 243 Edward N., A. '78 15 Gordon W., Mch. '11 154 Henry C., Ham. '49 89 Samuel S., Mar. '93 141 Walter W., Tu. '00 253 Kingsley, Charles F., My. '72 '88 157 72 157 Chester S., Bd. '07 26 Clarence D., Cg. '97 62 Joyce W., My. '06 160 Paul J., Br. '15 38 William H., Mch. '14 154 Kinkead, Edgar B., Mar. '20 Pabast B. Mor. '10 143 72 Robert B., Mar. '10 143 Robert G., Mar. '82 140 William W., Mar. 140 '83 '83 Kinnaird, Lawrence, Wis. 296 Kinne, Ansel R., Sy. '02 234 Charles H., Br. '79 31

Dean W., Ro. '13 210 Paul P., Sy. '14 237 Kinney, Burt O., W. R. & St. '97 221, 279 James L., Sy. '14 237 Nowell R., Br. '19 39 Roswell H., Ham. '52 89 Sanford B., U. '49 260 Kinsell, Robert B., Ru. 212 62 Kinsey, Frank H., Lf. 125 '07 ^{'07} 125 Kintzing, Lester, Pa. ^{'00} 193 Kipp, Leander, Wms. ^{'46} 286 Kirby, Isaac H., U. ^{'58} 262 Samuel B., Mar. ^{'02} 142 William W., U. ^{'55} 261 Kirk, Howard F., Ru. ^{'03} 217 Kirkland, James, Cn. ^{'69} 74 Kirkpatrick, William S., ^{IU} ^{'14} 111. '14 116 Kirkwood, Marion R., St. 223 ¹⁰⁹ 223 William A., To. ⁹⁵ 245 Kirley, Arthur J., Br. ¹⁰⁹ 37 John T., Ill. ¹⁰⁶ 114 Kishaler, Willis, O. S. ¹⁵ 190 Kiskadden, Donald S., Mch. ¹¹ 'nQ Kitchell, Eliott B., Le. '00 Kitchin, Bernard L., Sy. 237 129 Howard W., U. '08 267 William C., Sy. '82 231 Kite, Joseph S., Pa. '16 197 Kitson, Frederick W., Sy. 235 '04 Klaes, Louis J., N. Y. ·19 181 Klahr, Charles D., P. '01 _& Tec. '05 193. 193, 241 Klein, Robert C., O. S. 189 Kleinhans, Jacob, Jr., Cy. 53 *0≰ Klenck, John E., D. P. 86 **'**07 Kletsch, Arthur C., Co. '93 68 Kling, LeRoy A., Ch. '10 46 Willam H., Ru. '63 212 Klink, Nathaniel B., U. 260 147 Klock, Edwin J., My. '88 158 Klotz, Waldemar C., To. 246 '02 Knapp, Ben DeW., Cal. '15 43 ^{'15} Charles T., Neb. '04 169 George E., My. '88 158 James A., Wms. '55 288 Lewis M., A. '16 23 Lyman E., My. '62 156 Seaman A., U. '56 262 Knauer, Lawrence, Cal.
 '17 44 17 44 Knauth, Felix W., Hv. ¹¹⁸ 112 Theodor W., Hv. '07 108 Victor W., Hv. '18 112 Kneeland, Francis J., Ham. '04 Martin D., Ham. '69 Paul D., Ham. '09 91 96 Knepper, Charles, W. J. 273 Knight, Andrew J., Ro. 203 Archibald S., Cg. 61

Earle, St. '14 & Ch. Krochle, Paul E., W. R. 5 48, 224 Hale G. H., Hv. '13 111 John, Ro. '93 207 Nicholas, Sy. '82 231 William, A., W. R. 115 '86 Knights, George D., Cg. 60 Knoff, Frederick H., Sy. 234 '02 Knowles, Wilbur S., Cn. 76 '84 Knowlton, Albion E. 49 Cy. '54 David W., Cy. '83 51 Frank E., Bd. '15 28 Frank P., Ham. '96 94 George B., Nw. '00 184 William A., A. '81 16 William A., A. '81 16 William A., A. '81 16 William A., A. '81 10 Sknox, Jean H., III. '07 115 Leonard W., Co. '18 73 Lester B., Le. '12 131 Oscar F., U. '44 259 William J., Ham. '52 89 Knudsen, Bjarne, Wis Knowlton, Albion K. P. 300 15 Knudson, Albert C., Minn. '93 Koehler, Fred W., W. R. C., 163 14 281 George R., Ru. '05 Kohl, George H., McG. 136 Kohlenberger, Edward R., N. Y. '16 181 Kohler, Arthur W., Mch. '14 Kohlmetz, William C., Ro. 154 Nonimetz, William C., Ro. '95 Kolb, William L., Cg. '76 Konold, Edwin H. A. '15 Herschel S., A. '13 Koopman, Harry L., Cy. '80 S1 Koser, George W., Sw. 225 Kramer, Joseph M., Mch. ^{'87} Wilbur H., Le. '92 Kranichfeld, Henry C., N. Y. '17 Kratt, George E., Pa. St. 140 128 181 200 '18 Krause, Alexander R., Neb. '19 Neb. '19 Kreag, John M., D. P. 172 86 Kreger, Henry L., Hv. 112 Kremer, Paul H. F., Wis. '06 Waldemar, Wis. '02 297 Kremers, Edward, Wis. 295 298 142 William A., Mar. '10 143 Kress, George, A. '77 Kretsinger, George V U. '39 15 w., 258 Kreuz, Louis G., Wis. 301 Kreyer, Carl T., Ro. '63 204 Kriebel, Thomas E., Pa. St. '17 St. '17 William S., Jr., Pa. 199 199 St. '12

279 '01 Ralph, W. R. '16 282 Vernon, W. R. '18 282 Krom, Charles S., Cg. '07 63 Kronshage, Ernst H., Wis. 226 **'97** Theodore, Jr., Wis. '91 295 Krumwiede, Theodore H., Nw. '13 Kruse, Robert L., Tec. '03 186 241 Kube, Llewellyn, I. S. 121 '14 Kudlich, Hans H., Lf. 126 ^{'11} Kuebler, Carl S., My. '17 162 Kuegle, Frederick H., Neb. '99 169 169 Kuchlcke, Otto, Ill. '04 114 Kucnzel, Oscar, O. S. '05 188 Kuhn, Francis L., W. R. '87 ⁶⁷ Louis J., W. R. '82 278 Wendell R., Le. '16 132 William C., W. J. '61 273 Kuhns, Robert W., O. S. 13 Kuichling, Emil, Ro. '68 204 Kunkle, Bayard D., Pa. St. '07 Kunning, Chester H., O. S. '18 S. '18' 191 Kuntsman, Gustav W., Nw. '89 183 Kurtz, George G., Pa. '16 197 George P. W. R. '01 279 Kreider E., Lf. '06 125 Kuschke, John L., Le. & Cn. '09 80, 131 Kuss, Robert H., III. '03 114 Kuster, Edward G., Cal. '00 40 191 40 '00 Kusz, Charles L., Mar. 139 73 Kylie, Edward J., To. '01 246 Larabee, Benjamin W., 141 Kync, Larabee, H Robert McE., Mar. '88 141 LaBarron, Robert F., U. 268 13 Labaw, George W., Ru. 212 69 LaBelle, Claude A., Cy. 56 17 Lachmund, Ralph H., St. & Pa. '06 194, 222 LaCrosse, Edwin L., U. '08 267 108
 Ladd, Alfred S., U. '19 269
 Allin W., U. '19 269
 Coit, Wms. '12 293
 Henry M., Jr., Wms. 204 '14 Henry M., My. '72 Paul R., Bd. '16 Laferriere, Alfred L., Bd. 157 28 25 '01 Lafferty, Herbert R., Cn. 1 John H. H., Pa. '92 192 Lafore, John A., Sw. '95 225 LaForge, Edward C., St. John, I. S. '07 Lage, John, I. S. '07 LaHines, John E., D. P. 120 85 °07 Laidlow, Gilbert W., Cn. 77 '02 Laing, Peter A., To. '04 247

556

¹⁴ Lake, David H., Mar. '84 140 Harry F., My. '99 159 Rush W., Sy. '99 234 Lakeman, William R., Ro. 211

'16 211

211 Lamb, Arthur B., Tu. '00 253 Carl S., Nw. '98 184 Elmer J., Pu. '16 202 Emmrich D., Cn. '14 82 George M., Jr., Sw. '00

'00 226 0 226 James G., Sw. '10 228 John W., Cy. '53 49 Leonard I., Tu. '09 254 Norval E., Tu. '06 254 Philip E., Sw. '06 227 Robert E., Sw. '03 227 Roland M., Tu. '00 253 William W., A. '01 20 bert, Thomas S., '284

Lambert, 1 284

Lamberton, Alexander B., Ro. '66 204 Lamont, Daniel S., U.

72 263 Donald Y., Cal. '10 Gordon, Hv. '16 Hugh, L., U. '06 Wilbur F., U. '86 William S., Cn. '90 42 112 267 264 77 LaMonte, Thomas, U. '56 262 Wellington, U. '56 262

Lamoureux, Andrew J., Cn. '74 75

Lamson, Charles S., I. S. '16 121

Guy C., My. '96 John B., I. S. '11 John S., Tu. '89 Lanfield, Jerome B., Cn. 159 120 251

'94 Landin, William B., Lf. 77

'94 123

Landis, Gerald W., Ind. 119 '18

¹¹⁸ Landon, Charles P. G., Wms. ¹¹⁸ Judson S., U. Hon. 113 Robert J., U. ¹⁸⁰ Roy I., U. ¹⁹⁶ William P., U. ¹⁸⁶ Landreth, William O., U. ¹⁷⁶ ²⁶³ ²⁶⁴

263

Landrum, William W., Br. '72 30

Br. 72 Landrus, George W., Tec. & Le. '04 130, 241 Lane, Charles C., Hv.

'04 106

Zamer, Cuartes C., HV.
To4 106
Daniel P., O. S. '08 189
Prederick W., A. '56 12
Fulton, St. '04 222
George A., Ro. '96 207
George E., My, '59 156
Harry A., Tu. '97 252
Henry M., U. '39 258
John W., A. '56 12
Roger K., My, '12 161
Saurin E., U.'41 259
Lang, Andrew J., Cy. &
U. '56 49, 262
Arthur G., To. '03
& Co. '05 70, 247
Robert P., Ind. '13 118
Langdell, Luther M.,

Langdell, Luther M., Cy. '06 54

Lange, Alexander F., Mch. '85 149

Laird, James, A. '61 13 Carl F. A., Mch. '94 150 James W., N. Y. '06 178 Langlois, Henry J., U. William A. C., To. '04 266 Langnecker, Harry L., St. 222

Langworthy, Howard T., Cg. '09 64

Cg. '09 Orthello R., Cg. '18 Orthello S., Cg. '89 Ralph L., Cal. '03 William F., Cg. '87 Lansing, Abraham G., U. 66 ĞŎ 41 60 261

⁵³ Charles J., U. '50 261 Chester A., Sy. '09 236 Gulian, U. '47 260 John P., Wms. '44 285 Lanterman, William S., Lf.

125 09 125 Lantz, John Cg. '10 Lanum, Robert, Mi. '18 147 Lapp, Harry R., O. S. '17 191 Laraah, George I., Nw. '87

Large, George H., Ru.

Wallace B., Ro. '04 Larison, Frederic S., Sw. 209

'97 226

Larrabee, Carroll B., Br. '18 38

¹¹⁸ 38 Joel F., Cy. '87 52 Lawrence L., Br. '09 37 Merton C., Cy. '13 55 Ralph C., Hv. '93 101 Larsen, Louis K., Wa. '13 270

13
13
270
Larson, Nels A., Ill. '03 114
Lasell, Josiah, Wms. '44 285
Nathaniel, Wms. '39 283
Samuel M., Wms. '44 285
Lasher, Herbert, U. '17 268
Winfield S., Ru. '71 213
Latham, Frank T., Br. '77 31
Robert, Le. '17 132
Lathrop, Albert S., Co. '18 73
Frederick W., Br. '19 39
Julian L., Hv. '18 112
William G., Br. '89 33
Lattig, Charles I., Le. '03 130
Laubach, George A., Jr.,
Lf. '15 126
John A., Pa. St. '19 200

Lf. '15 John A., Pa. St. '19 200 Robert W., Lf. '16 & Sw. '17 127, 229 200

& Sw. Laufman, W William LaB., 84

Laughlin, John W., W. J. '61 J. '61 Ralph A., Mar. '14 LaVallee, George A., Mar. '07 273 144

143 Lavertu, Francis L., Bd. 25

Laverty, Cecil F., Neb, '17 172

172 James C., U. '53 261 Lavis, Lynn E., Sy. '16 237 Law, Charles B., Cg. & A. '95 18 61 18, 61

Lawler, Cyrus F., D. P. '02 86

Lawrence, Alonzo W., W. R. '75 R. '75 Benjamin F., Cy. '58 Eben S., U. '76 Egbert C., U. '69 Frederick M., Sy. 277 49 263 263

232 Henry W., U. '74 Lewis L., My. '72 Walter L., Ru. '78 263 157 213

William H., Ill. '11 115 Lawrie, James W., Ch. '03 45 Lawsing, Albert L., Pa. St. '09 198 Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 198 Lawson, Carl, Hv. '05 107 Lawton, Arthur T., Cg. & Br. '82 32, 59 Frank E., Tu. '94 252 Harry C., Minn. '08 166 Lay, Charles D., Co. '00 & Hv. '02 70, 105 Layman, Frank A., Mar. '74 Layton, Caleb R., Jr., A. '73___ 14 Clyde E., Pu. '04 Daniel J., Pa. '00 Lazarus, William H., Le. 201 193 '11 131 Lazear, Robert W., Mch. '13 154 Lazenby, John R., Hv. 107 '06 ¹⁰⁶ Paul H., Tec. ¹⁰⁴ 241 Lazo, Carlos, Cn. ¹¹⁸ 82 Leach, Albert F., Cy. ¹¹³ Leach, Albert F., Cy. ¹¹³ Harold D., My. ¹¹⁰ Henry C., Cg. ¹⁷⁰ Henry S., Tu. ¹¹⁵ 256 Leacock, Arthur G., Sy. ¹⁹² 232 102 232 Leadbetter, Charles F., Cy. '91 Leader, Edwin O., Wa. 52 271 Elmer W., Wa. '15 271 Leake, James P., Hv. '04 107 Learned, George H., My. Lealie E., Br. '93 William S., Br. '97 Leavenworth, Clarence E., Ham. '09 161 34 96 Ham. '09 90 Clarence G., My. '82 158 Ellis W., Cg. '05 63 Frank A., My. '78 158 Loyal E., W. R. '11 & Ham. '10 96, 281 Nathen Br. '74 Nathan, Br. '74 Ralph W., Ham. '14 Nathan, Br. '74 30 Ralph W., Ham. '14 96 Leavitt, Clarence A., N. Y. '04 177 Frank, Minn. 94 163 George R., Wms. '60 288 Levi R., Bd. '60 24 LeBaron, Frederick N., Tec. '97 LeBor, Charles, Cg. '05 63 LeBoeuf, Randall J., Cn. '92 LeBosuget Maurice Tec LeBosquet, Maurice, Tec. '05 240 LeDuc, Lloyd E., Ch. '15 47 Ledyard, Benjamin C., St. '0[°]6 222 Lee, Burr E., Wis. '17 Clayton D., Nw. '97 Frederic P., Ham. 301 97 184 96 15 George H., W. R. '68 276 Henry F., A. '12 22 Jonathan E., Wms. '41 284 La Vern, I. S. '11 120 Robert E., Mch. '02 152 Roger I., Hv. '02 105 Savillion, Wes. '53 275 William F., Hv. '94 101

Leeds, Albert G., Ru. '14 219 Leeson, George E., Br. 30

104

Robert A., Hv. '99 Leete, John H., Cg. '94 William W., A. '77 LeFebre, Clarence C., Wis. '07 LeFever, Douglas P., Lf. '90 61 15 298 LeFever, Lf. '90 122 LeFevre, Jonathan, Wms. 284 '42 Leffingwell, Elisha D., Cn. 74 71 Leffler, George H., Ro. 207 20 Leggett, Alan, Wms. '12 293 Paul, Wms. '01 291 William J., Ru. '72 213 William M., U. '39 258 Lehmer, Kent D., Mar. 144 '10 Leible, Arthur B., Ind. 118 Leibold, Armin A., O. S. 189 '11 Carl P., O. S. '04 Leidner, Leslie L., Pu. 188 15 202 Leiper, Hugh Y., W. J. 273 Leister, Maximilian H., Pa. '11 Leithold, Moreland, Cal. 196 44 10 Leland, Simeon E., Jr., D. P. '18 Waldo G., Br. '00 Lellman, Charles H., Jr., N. Y. '84 35 174 N. Y. '84 Lemen, William S., Ro. 206 83 LeMessurier, Charles S., McG., '09 Lemmon, Charles E., O. 136 189 S. '11 Lemon, Harvey B., Ch. U0 John R., Nw. '94 183 Lenk, Walter S., Cn. '97 78 Lent, Daniel E., Ro. '59 203 Frederick E., Ro. '84 206 Leonard, Albert S., W. J. '70 nard, Albert S., W. . '70 274 Arthur B., Le. '14 132 Charles L., My. '95 159 Delevan L., Ham. '59 90 Edward W., Cg. '12 64 Frank J., Br. '65 29 George H., Hv. '91 100 Henry E., Cn. '17 82 Herbert G., Nw. '89 183 Ira E., My. '79 158 John N., Wms. '15 294 Jonathan, Hv. '96 102 Laurence B., Hv. '18 112 Raymond G., Sy. '10 236 Walter C., N. Y. '04 177 Walter E., Cal. '13 43 Warren B., Ch. '14 47 William J., Cg. '80 59 ch. Claude B., Lf. '17 127 Lerch, Claude B., Lf. '17 127 Fred N., Lf. '96 123 Rush T., Lf. '07 125 123 LeRoy, James A., Mch. '96 151 Lesch, Lyndon H., Ch. 16 48 Leser, Frederick, Jr., Pa. '91 192 Lesher, Morgan R., Le. 131

Leslie, Arnett W., Minn.

Edwin T., Ru. '10 218

Harold D., Ru. '11 Jesse B., Ru. '13 Lester, Clarence B., Br. '11 218 '00 35 Claud F., My. '03 160 John E., Neb. '02 169 Merrill O., D. P. '12 87 LeSueur, Norman L., To. '09 247 Richard V., To. '99 Letchworth, Edward H., Hv. '02 '99 246 105 Letsinger, Reed A., D. P. '04 Lett, Everett, Ind. '13 Lettzinger, Henry, Ham. 118 91 Levering, Bert S., Mar. '64 143 Levings, V Minn._ '09 William S., 166 Levis, George W., Wis. Levy, William L., N. Y. 301 176 Lewellen, Wendell G., D. P. '18 88 Lewers, Charles R., St. '96 221 Lewis, Archibald H., W. R. 94 TCRIDBIG FL, W. 279
 R. 94
 Arthur G., Hv. '96 102
 Caleb A., Cy. '03 54
 Clement B., Sw. '13 228
 Clifford B., A. '06 21
 Daniel M., Sy. '95 233
 David N., U. '62 262
 Edward Leon, Jr., N. '6' 178 Y. '06 Edwin O., Pa. '02 194 Evan, Br. '66 29 Everett E., Wms. '62 289 Frank E., Ham. '75 92 Frederick W., Tu. 7 George L., Bd. '01 254 George L., Bd. '01 25 Howard M., St. '04 222 James M., Dr. V. '74 263 James M., D. P. '86 84 John E., Ill. '14 116 Judd W., Pa. St. '13 199 Morgan H., Sy. '14 237 Philip C., Hv. '17 112 Richard G., Mar. '76 139 Richard G., Mar. '76 139 Richard P., Hv. '13 111 Robert H., Lf. '19 127 Robert S., Tu. '17 256 Thomas D., Ill. '16 117 Walter, Ind. '12 118 Watson L., D. P. '96 85 Wilbur B., W. R. Surb. '17 226 '07 254 '15 282 Willard, Hv. '05 107 Willard T., U. '50 261 William F., Sy. '99 234 William W., D. P. '93 84 Leyenberger, Joseph A., W. J. 61 L'Homadieu, Leonard, 273 Ro. '18 211 Libbey, Charles H., A. '80 15 George W. H., Cy. '83 51 Ebenezer H., Cy. '52 49 Libby, John E., 'Tu. '11 255 Lidikay, Ernest E., D. P. '04 Lieder, Paul R., Hv. '10 110 Life, Frank M., D. P. '96_____

William E., D. P. **'**95 85 Light, Arthur B., Le. '16 132 Grant H., Pa. '18 197 Liitt, Leon B., Ill. '10 115 Lillibridge, Willard M., Ham. 69 91 Ham. '69 Lillis, Charles E., N. Y. 179 Lilly, Arunah H., Wms. '48 286 Foster, Wms. '38 Limbert, Lee M., Mch. 283 155 '18 Liming, Melville D., Mi. ¹06 145 Lincoln, Elliott C., Cy. 54 '06 Ephraim L., Wms. '55 288 '55 Isaac N., Wms. '47 Ivory M., Sy. '09 Lendall D., Bd. '12 Louis M., Br. '92
 Lind, Carl O., Le. '18 Royal A., Cal. '09
 Lindhorst, Julius G., W. R. '09 236 27 33 132 42 '09 280 R. Lindner, Joseph, Mi. '17 Lindsay, Edwin A., McG. 147 135 '06 Guy A., McG. '16 137 Neville H., McG. '11 136 Robert J. F., Sy. 238 118 Robert N., Sy. '17 Lindsey, Hugh K., O. S. 237 188 '06 Lindsley, George L., Co. 71 '06 '06 71 Girard, Co. '13 72 Thales, U. '40 258 Line, Willard R., Ro. '12 210 Linebarger, Charles E., Nw. '88 Lines, Emery E., Ind. '15 118 Linfield, George F., Ro. '73 205 73 Link, David, Ro. '56 Linke, Harold A., N. Y. 203 177 '03 Linscott, Harry A., Cal. 40 '99 Hubert C., Cal. '06 42 Linsley, Charles L., My. 157 '76 ⁷⁰ Earle G., Cg. '04 Harvey, Br. '70 Joel, A. '56 Linson, Lyman S., N. Y. '76 63 30 12 174 Linton, Lester McG., Ch. 45 06 Lipp, Frederic M., Neb. 169 Lippincott, Benjamin, Ru. 214 ^{*84} 214 John I., Mch. '14 154 Robert C., Sw. '17 229 Walter V., Tr. '71 250 Williett, Pa. '03 194 William D., Sw. '90 225 Lippitt, William M., Br. '88 Liscomb, William S., Br. 30 72 Lisk, Charles W., Br. 33 Jitch, Milton B., Le. '03 130 Litchfield, Daniel C., A. '53 Lithgow, Howard C., N. Y. '96 176

Little, Edward O., D. P. '01 85
'01 85 Henry A., Pa. '90 192
Henry A., Pa. '90 192 James, Wms. '41 284 James B., D. P. '99 85 Littlefield, Charles P., A.
Littlefield, Charles P., A. 75 14
⁷⁷⁵ 14 George C., Bd. '94 24 Litzenberg, Herbert D., Lf. '94 123
Litzenberg, Herbert D., Lf. '94 123
Jennings C., Minn.
Livingston Charles H
Hv. '10 110 Charles M., U. '51 261 Herman, Jr., Wms.
Herman, Jr., Wms. '05 292
Robert A., Pa. St. 19 200
Llewellyn, Arthur J. A.,
Br. '93' 34 Lloyd, Lemuel G., U. '83 264 Ralph B., Cal. '99 40 Rhys R., Mar. '84 140 Warren E., Cal. '95 40 William A., Wms. '58 '28
Ralph B., Cal. '99 40 Rhys R., Mar. '84 140
Warren E., Cal. '95 40 William A., Wms.
'58 288
⁵⁸ 288 William R., Mch. ¹⁰³ 152 Lobaugh, Charles M., Ill. ¹³ 116
'13 116 Lobban, James A., My.
Locke, Herbert R., Ro. '99 208
William H., Pa. St. '17 200
Lockett, Samuel H., Ru.
Lockhart, Frederick A.
L., McG. Hon. 113 John M., Mi. '68 145
MENTV. KU. 91 213
John F., U. '76 263 Lewis C., Wms. '37 283
William F., U. '39 258 Locy, William A., Mch.
Locy, William A., Mch. '81 148 Loder, Robert, My. '15 162
Lodewick, Edward, Ru.
'69 213 Loegler, Frank C., Cg. &
⁷⁶⁹ Loegler, Frank C., Cg. & Cn. ⁷⁰⁷ Loepp, Arthur C., Neb. ⁷¹⁹ ⁷¹² ⁷¹²
'19 172 Loftig Charles W. Ham
Loftis, Charles W., Ham.
Logan, Hugo, W. R. '84 278 John W., Tec. '93 239 Millard F., A. '75 14
Millard F., A. '75 14 Logue, Hollis L., D. P. '18 88
'18 88 Lohman, Karl B., Pa. St.
10 198 Long, Haniel C., Hv. '10 110 James P., Hv. '11 110 Martin H., Cy. '02 54
Martin H., Cy. '02 54 Longaker, Abraham B.,
U '50 261
Sv. '12 236
Longenecker, Oliver G., Pa. '98 193
Longenecker, Oliver G., Pa. '98 Longley, Clifford B., Mch. '13 Dwight H., Mch. '14 154 Evencia F. Too. '04 241
Dwight H., Mch. '14 154 Francis F., Tec. '04 241
Francis F., Tec. '04 241 Lonn, Julius M., Pu. '15 202
Loomis, Aretas G., Wms.
'44 285 Burdett H (Tu '89 251

Burdett H., Tu. '89 251

Chauncey C., Hv. '15 112 Elihu, Wms. '47 286 Elmer H., Cg. '83 59 Fred M., Cg. '85 59 Frederick H., Wms. 293 '11 Frederic M., Mch. 76 Henry, Ham. '66 Warren W., Br. '04 Lord, Augustus M., Hv. '83 151 36 98 '83
 Edward, Wms. '4
 285
 Franklin L., Ro. '78
 205
 George R., Mar. '08
 143
 Herbert G., A. '71
 14
 Herbert M., Cy. '84
 51
 Jaseph H., Cy. '8
 51
 Joseph H., Cy. '8
 52, 52
 Levia G., Cy. '03
 54 Br. '85 32, 52 Lewis G., Cy. '03 54 Maurice E., Cy. '12 55 Robert H., Hv. & Nw. '06 107, 185 Russell H., Cy. '12 55 Lorenz, George B., Cal. '02 Robert H., Co. '17 Lorenzen, Loftus G., Cn. 73 82 '16 Lorimer, Addison B., Cy. 52 288 Loring, David, Jr., Hv. 112 '16 Edward P., Cy. * Bd. '61 24, 50 Herbert A., N. Y. 173 72 Loth, Herbert C., Nw. 187 17 Lotspiech, Robert G., W. R. '03 Loucks, Erastus F., Ro. 280 206 ⁵¹ 206 Joseph B., Cg. ¹11 64 William E., Ro. ¹86 206 Loud, Frank H., A. ¹73 14 Halah H., A. ¹94 18 Henry M., A. ¹96 18 Nathan D., A. ¹96 18 Louderback, Judean D '81 Louderback, Judson D., Cg. '93 Walt, Mch. '11 Loudon, Thomas R., To. 61 154 247 '05 Loughridge, Edward W., Pa. '19 197 Lounsbury, Henry A., U. ⁴⁹ Love, Francis W., Br. '64 29 Isaac D., Cy. '19 56 John, Jr., N. Y. & Ro. '68 173, 204 Toseph A., Hy. '02 106 o. '68 173, Joseph A., Hv. '02 Joseph W. E., Sw. 226 'nĭ '01 226 Lovejoy, Frederick W., Jr., Hv. '01 105 Loveland, Ralph E., My. '86 & Wms. '88 158, 290 Lovell, Enos T., Mch. 153 07 Thomas A., Wms. 286 '46 William W., Ro. '92 207 Loveridge. Frederick H., Mch. '89 149 Lovering, Frank W., Tu. 253 '00 Lovett, Alfred A., Mi. 73_ John W., My. '66 157

Karl G., U. '16 Robert M., Hv. '92 Low, Charles C., Cy. '56 Russell T., A. '81 Lowder, Franklin E., Sw. '16 268 100 49 16 Lowe, Donald B., W. R. 229 280 Eimo C., Ch. '05 Frank MacD., Ch. & Mch. '03 45, 45 mcn. '03 45, 152 Frederick McK., Ch. ^{'04}, 45 John M., Minn. '08 166 Leo H., Nw. '96 184 Richard V., Tec. '17 243 Stuart S., Mi. '17 147 Lowell, Charles S., Tu. '96 25 Eugene P., Cy. '16 25 John A., Cy. '53 49 Mark W., Nw. & Ham. '18 97, 187 Otis E., Cy. '12 55 Lowey, Frank J., Minn. '08 166 '04 108 Lowrey, Frederick D., Hw. '08 Lowry, John D., Le. '93 Robert E., Mi. '71 Lowther, Christopher M., Co. '98 Luce, Frank L., Wms. '91 '08 166 109 '93 128 145 60 '91 290 '91 Fred A., Cy. '91 Nelson A., Cy. '62 William, Hv. '93 Luckenbach, Robert M., Le. '97
Ludlam, Isaac F., N. Y. '66 William L., N. Y. 52 50 101 129 173 '68 173 Ludlow, Alfred I., W. R. 279 ^{'98} 279 Arthur C., W. R. '84 278 Francis E., Ham. '18 97 James P., Ro. '61 203 Ross S., D. P. '88 84 Ludlum, Seymour DeW., Ru. '97 Ludlub Concert C. F. 216 '98 Ludolph, George C., Ro. 14 Action Construction Construc Lukens, James C., Sw. ¹⁷ 229 Samuel C., Sw. ¹⁸ 229 Walter L., Sw. ¹2 228 Lumbard, John W., A. ¹96 19 Lund, Carl H., Mar. ¹⁹⁶ Hugh A., N. Y. ¹⁸ 181 Lundahl, Arvid L., Ill. ¹⁰⁵ 114 '17 229 '05 114 Lundin, Alfred H., Neb. John W., Neb. '09 170 Lunn, Thomas D., Neb. '98 169 Lunt, Leslie E., Ro. '19 211 Lusk, Sylvester J., Ro. '63 Lussier, Charles N., Neb. 5 170 Victor A., Neb. '09 170 '05 Luther, Charles L., Ham. 03 83 Flavel S., Tr. '70 250

George W., Ham. '83 93 William Z., Ham. '77 92 Lyall, Harold W., Br. '08 36 John E., Ru. '76 213 Paul C., Br. '16 38 Lyboldt, Archibald, U. 263 Lydiard, Maynard F., Tu. 10 257 Lyding, Otto L. M. H., Hy. '09 Hv. 109 Lydon, William A., Le. 128 '86 Lyford, Frederick C., Sy. 232 86 Lyman, Addison, Wms. 283 Eugene W., A. '94 18 Horace, Wms. '42 284 Joseph M., A. '19 23 Josiah, Wms. '36 283 Judson G., Wms. '47 286 Lyndon G., Wms. 27 '37 283 William R., A. '03 Lynahan, William A., Lf. 20 126 13 Lynch, James R., Ro. '85 206 Josiah H., Sy. '87 232 Richard T., N. Y. '00 Lynde, Hugh G., My. '04 160 Lynn, George T., Wms. 203 '10 John D., 2d, Ro. '12 Maurice G., Wms. '12 210 293 '10 Lyon, Adoniram J., Cg. 57 Albert J., Ro. '71 Charles H., Wms. 204 '41 284 250 Cyrus, U. '40 David C., U. '42 Dorsey A., St. '98 Henry C., Cg. '75 Isaac, N. Y. '87 John S., Cg. '85 V '86 259 221 58 175 John S . Y. '86 8 Y. '86 Ripley S., U. '81 William H., N. 59, 174 N. 264 '03 177 Lyons, Jesse L., Wms. 287 Lytle, Claude C., Cg. '99 62 Lyttle, Eugene W., Ham. '78 92 W., Lytzen, Walter Minn. '05 165 McAdam, John V., Minn. & Cn. '00 78. & Cn. 78, 164 McAlaster, Archie F., Wms. '87 290 McAllister, Charles, Wms. 289 '63 Henry, Jr., Sw. '92 Joseph L., Mch. '90 McArdle, Michael W., Wis. '01 225 150 297 McArthur, James P., U. 261 53 McAvity, Allan G., Hv. 106 McBride, Harold H., Sy. 237 16 McCaa, George S., Lf. 125 10 McCabe, Thomas B., Sw. 15 229 McCachron, Russel A., Lf. '08 125

McCain, Perry A., D. P. '14 87 McCall, Carlton C., Pa. 17 197 Harrison H., Minn. '12 167 Hope G., Minn. '01 John O., Ru. '01 McCammon, Edward E., Minn. '04 McCandliss, Edgar S., Pu '01 164 217 165 '09 201 McCann, Herbert L., Cy. '92 & Bd. '93 24, 52 McCarthy, John J., Nw. 187 '18 McCaskey, Hiram D., Le. '03 128 McCauley, Hoyt N., Cy. '06 McChesney, Abiather N., 259 '06 54 McChesney, Abiather N., U. '44 '259 Frank H., Ro. '09 210 John, A. '08 21 John G., U. '43 259 Joseph B., U. '57 262 William R., U. '39 258 McClellan, Alexander B., U. '58 David M., W. J. '61 273 Hugh W., U. '39 258 Ora X., Pa. St. '11 198 McClelland, George, Wms. '40 288 McClelland, George, Mrs. '40 284 McClockey, Bryson DeH., My. '16 5 4 11 118 224 My. '16 Downs, St. & U. '18 224 James E., Jr., Hy. 104 McCloy, James H., Ind. 119 McClung, Hugh, Wa. 272 '18 Leonidas H., Mi. '69 145 Ray, Wa. '15 271 McClure, Benjamin, Wms. 45 285 S. 76 ⁷⁴⁵ John S., W. R. '76 John S., Mar. '13 Roy D., O. S. '04 William J., Co. '98 McCobb, Arthur L., Bd. 15 190 277 143 188 69 '05 26 McColl, Irving G., Mch. 90 150 McCollom, Harold C., Co. 70 '03 McComb, Samuel D., N. 177 Y. '99 McCombe, Isaac R., Cy. 08 55 McConkey, Arthur, Tr. '69 250 McConnell, Joseph A., Ham. '78 92 Ham. '78 92 Robert E., McG., '98 134 Rufus B., U. '11 267 Walter H., St. '11 223 William C., W. R. & Mch. '17 155, 282 William T., W. J. '70 274 McCormac, Frederick B., Cal. '17 44 McCormack, Francis H., Sy. '17 Sy. 238 John W., N. Y. '12 180 Joseph H., Ill. '16 117 Joseph P., My. '07 161 Thomas H., Ill. '18 117 McCormick, John J., Jr., U. '09 267

Washington J., Hv. **'**06 McCosh, MacE., Nw. '14 186 McCourt, Francis J., N. Y. '98 Y. '98 McCoy, Chauncey E., Pu 177 'n 201 Daniel C., Cn. '17 82 Frank A., Wis. '16 301 Horace L., Wa. '12 270 Joseph M., Cal. '11 43 Richard T., Cg. '12 64 Richard T., Cg. '12 William M., D. P. '99 25 McCracken, Clark L., U. 69 263 Joseph, U. '48 McCrea, Nelson G., Co. 260 '85 67 McCreery, Samuel, Pa. '10 195 ¹⁰ McCraig, Clarence N., McG. ¹³ George E., McG. ^{'06} 13⁵ McCalloch, Hugh, Jr., Hv. ¹⁰⁰ Milan E., I. S. '05 120 Charles B., D. P. '15 88 George S., Nw. '13 186 McCune, William R., Tec. '11 McCurdy, James F., To. 245 '66
 Raymond S., Ch. '02 45

 McCutcheon, Frederick W.

 C., To. '96
 245

 Hugh E., To. '13
 248

 Raymond J., Bd.
 240
 '04 26 McDaniel, Leon C., Pu. '11 201 McDermott, Eugene E., Nw. '85 182 Eugene M., Minn. '10 166 Patrick H., U. '74 McDonald, Burt M., Le. 263 ⁹⁵ Edward D., Pa. '13 Grant M., Hv. '87 John A., Pa. '15 Robert P., Wis. '18 William A., U. '91
McDowell, Floyd F., N. Y. '06
Willis G., Cn. '76
McDuffie, Robert A., U. '74 '95 129 196 99 197 301 265 178 74 263 McEachron, Edgar, Wis. '04 John A., Wis. '13 McElroy, Roy H., O. S. 300 189 McEwen, Henry T., W. R. '78 277 McFadden, John, U. '69 Robert C., St. '10 McFarland, John A., U. 263 223 '48 260 Lawrence, Bd. '11 William H., Mi. '76 McFarlane, Arthur E., To. '98 76 145 246 To. '98 McGalliard, Benjamin W., 122 Lf. '85 McGarrah, Lf. '11 Henry S., 126 McGaughey, D. P. '97 Walter M., 85

560

McGay, Walter H., A. '14 22 McGeachin, Donald C., N. Y. '16 181 McGeachin, N. Y. '16 McGiffert, Arthur C., Jr., Hv. '13 Edgar N., Ham. '80 93 James B., Ham. '78 92 John R., Ham. & '00 94, 290 John R., Ham. & ms. '90 94, ' William C., Ham. 78 92 McGill, Frank S., McG. 137 15 John B., McG. '11 136 McGinity, Edward C., My. '08 161 McGinnis, John F., Ch. '14 McGovern, Raymond H., 220 47 1. '19 Rudolph A., N. Y. 179 Ru. '19 William F., N. Y. '08 179 Jowan, Franklin S., 278 '07 McGowan, H W. R. 90 McGregor, Joseph F., McGovn, Wilson E., Wms, S., Wilson E., Work, Wilson E., Wilson H., McGorath, William H., Hv. '01 105 McGregor, Howard L., Mch. '10 McGregory, Joseph F., Minn. '08 166 McGugin, Dan E., Mch. McGugin, Dan E., Mch. 152 '04 McGuire, Samuel A., Co. 67 '89 Walter P., Minn. '04 165 McIlyar, Glen M., Mar. William K., O. S. '18 191 McIntire, Harry R., Bd. 25 McIntosh, Joseph B. S., Minn. '98 McIntyre, Andrew, U. 164 261 '51 George, To. '05 247 George R., Bd. '58 24 Joseph B., Br. '94 34 Peter F., To. '18 249 Robert E., N. Y. '82 174 McKay, Alexander L., To. 19 210 o. '19 Donald D., A. '09 George A., Hv. '08 Hugh G., Cy. '16 John, To. '99 John, Le. '17 John H., N. Y. '97 Oscar R., Cg. '87 21 08 109 56 246 132 176 60 Ralph L., Pu. '18 & Cg. '16 65, 202 McKean, John A., W. 274 J. '68 McKee, Albert P., O. S. 188 '06 6 188 Edward, U. '69 263 Joseph C., Mi. '72 145 Robert R., N. Y. '93 176 McKeen, Jesse A., I. S. 120 **200** McKeever, William, Pa. '94 & Cn. '98 78, 192 McKelvey, Alexander B., N. Y. '87 175 McKenna, William J., Tu. '11 255

McKenzie, William H., Sy. '89 McKibben, George F., Ro. '75 75 205 William W., Hv. '96 102 McKim, Frank E., Mar. '10 143 Frank E., Mar. '84 140 McKinley, Charles, Wa. 270 270 270 John C., Minn. '15 168 McKinney, Charles E., Cg. '82 50 Cg. '82' 59 Howard D., Ru. '13 219 John, Br. '74 30 William G., Lf. '91 122 McKinnon, Angus D., Minn. '02 114 114 McKnight, David K., W. 273 J. '67 McKoon, Hosmer P., Ham. '71 92 Ham. 71 McKown, Samuel H., W. 273 Ham. J. '65 McKoy, Charles F., Cy. 02 54 McKusick, Hazen P., Cy. 50 John F., Cy. '62 McLachlan, A., U. '70 McLain, Robert B., St. '00 William E., Tu. '96 252 McLaren, William S., U. 259 43 '43 McLaughlin, Charles B., Hv. '11 Earl J., Mch. '03 Eugene D., Nw. '17 Leo J. M., To. '10 248 Richard J., Tec. '17 243 McLaury, John F., Ru. '70 ⁷⁷⁰ 213 M c L, e a n, Alexander, Ham. ¹⁵3 89 Francis J., Wis. ¹⁰⁶ 298 Herbert H., St. ¹⁰⁷ 223 Hugh, McG. ¹¹⁷ 137 Jamea, Wms. & W. R. ¹⁵⁶ 276, 288 70 James P., Wis. '99 John, Ham. '62 Robert, Ham. & Ro. 297 90 ¹⁷⁶ 92, 205 Robert N., Ham. ¹⁰⁶ 95 McLellan, Howard A., Cy. ¹⁰⁹ John J., Cal. ¹¹⁰ 42 McLeod, David P., D. P. ¹⁹² Hugh, A. '51 LeRoy O., D. P. '15 Norman G., Ch. '17 Norman L., Cn. '11 William McL., McG. 11 88 48 81 '18 137 McLintock, Archibald, Co. '00 70 Co. '00 Frederick S., Co. 70 °03 McMahan, Robert T., W. J. '60 J. '60 McMahon, Austin J., Cn. 78 273 '97 McMartin, Archibald, U. 258 0 Peter A., U. '39 258 McMaster, Andrew R., McG. '01 134 Arthur W., McG. '00 134 Edwin H., Nw. &

94, 183 Ham. '92 Joseph, Ro. '69 MeMath, Norman C., Ham. '64 Robert E., Wms. 204 C., 91
 '57
 200

 McMechan, William B., U. 72
 263

 McMillan, Albert C., N. Y. '00
 177

 McMillen, Ernest M., Mar. '78
 140

 William H., Mar. '76
 139
 288 ·57 McMurray, James G., Br. '90 33 McMurrie, Herbert J., Wms. '94 McMurtrie, William A., Lf. '01 124 McMynn, John G., Wms. 280 48 McNab, Peter D., U. '47 260 McNairn, William H., To. '99 McNamara, Robert E., U. McNamara, Rovert 2., C. '08 McNaughton, John S., D. P. '12 McNett, James S., To. '10 & Cn. '11 81, 2 McNown, Roy A., Neb. 267 87 248 170 '05 McOwan, Walter B., Nw. 182 '0**5** *85 182 McPherrin, Robert A., Nw. *82 182 McPherson, Albert G., Man. '78 Angus W., To. '07 247 Clarence G., O. S. 188 '04 ⁷⁰⁴ 188 Donald E., Mch. '04 152 James, Br. '04 36 Robert C., W. J. '66 273 McQueen, George, U. '49 260 McRae, James E., Wa. '16 McReynolds, Olin L., Ind. 118 McTaggart, Edward E., Mar. '92_____141 Mar. Mar. 92 McVaugh, Frank, Jr., Sw. 226 '01 ^{'01} Roy, Sw. '02 227 McVay, Frederick A., McL. '98 151 William P., Mch. '98 151 McVean, Daniel C., U. 259 250 McVey, John E., W. R. '83 McVicar, Archibald, To. ¹⁹⁶ McVicker, James P., W. J. '62 Tomes. Jr., 245 273 McWhinnie, James, Jr., Ro. '65 & Br. '67 29, 204 McWhorter, Golder L., McWhorter, Golder L., Ch. '1 McWilliam, Alexander, U. '50 McWilliams, Thomas H., Wis. '96 Walter L., N. Y. '07 179 Maar. Carl H., Ru. '19 220 Charles, Ru. '89 215 Mabbett, Walter F., Wis. '02 Mabie, Guy R., N. Y. '03 Harry S., Br. '96 177

561

MacAffee, John, Tu. '19 MacAllister, William K., Ch. '16 MacAusland, Andrew R.,

Hv. '07 MacCarthy, Charles W., Wms. '56

Macauley, John C., Wis. 14 301 MacConnell,

Jay Н., Ham. '95 94 MacCormick, Austin H.,

Dd. '15 Donald E., Bd. '03 Franklin D., Bd. '18 Islay F., Bd. '00 William A., Bd. '12 MacCullough, Russel H., Lf. '95 28 Bd. '15 25 28 25 27

123

MacCurdy, John T., To. '08 247 Macdonald, Albert J., N.

Y.'13 Colin, Ham. '06 MacDonald, George A., N. Y. '91 180 95

175 St. '15 199

Randall, Pa. St. '15 Macdonald, William S., N. Y. '09 179

N. Y. '09 MacDougal, Albert E., Hv. '18 112

MacDowell, Clarence W., Lf. '03 124

Mace, John W., N. Y. ·11 180

Macfarlane, James, Lf. 98 124 Cg. '04 63

James P., Cg. '04 MacGarry, Howard J., Ham. '09 96

MacGraw, William D., Wis. '05 298

MacGregor, George M., Wis. 94 Norman F., Br. '07 Robert S., Br. '94 MacGregory, Albert C., Cg. '92 Machert Wis. 296 36

34

61 Cg. '92 Machado, José A., Hv. '83 98 José A., Jr., Hv. '17 112 MacInnes, James C., A.

'94 Mack, John W., Cn. '72 MacKay, Allan G., McG. '72 74

'08 135

Mackensie, Alexander J., To. '96 245 Mackey, Colonel G., Ind.

John D. C., N. Y. 118

177 Mackid, Ludwig S., McG. '04 135

Mackinnon, Bergan A., 106 Hv. '02

Mackintosh, James H., Co. '12 72 MacLaren, Archibald H.

McG. '98 Frank H., McG. '03 MacLaurin, Donald D., '03 135

Cg. '81 MacLean, Dan, Jr., To. 50

249 '18 MacLeod, Earle H., Tu.

19 257

MacLure, Henry G., Hv. 112 15

MacMaster, Herbert M., Tec. '00 241

MacMichael, Earle H., Bd. '07 26

 Tu. '19 257
 Macmillan, James H., N.

 Illiam K.,
 Y. & Co. '16 73, 181

 webster C., Br. '19 39

 idrew R.,
 MacNaughton, James ,

 108
 Mach. '88 149

 arles W.,
 James H., Sy. '13 237

 C. Wis.
 '90

'90 150 MacNeill, Allen B., A. '90 17

Macomber, Irving E., Cn.

'94 77 Lumen H., Ch. '03 47 Sylvanus B., Cy. '63 50 MacPherson, Wallace A., Wa. '14 271 MacTaggart, Archie, Mar.

'10 143

Robert A., U. '15 268 Macurda, Arthur A., Br. '05 34

MacVicar, Donald G., Cn. '15 Guy M., Hv. '15 James S., Mch. '14 & Ch. '16 48, 82 112

48, 154 Macwatty, Frank L., Ru. '19 220 Macy, John A., Hv. '99 Madden, Charles P., N. Y. '06 104

Y. '06 Irwin A., Ill. '11 Joseph W., Ill. '11 Madison, Fred S., Wms. 178 115 115 291 Madsen, Carl T., Wis. '03 297 Maecherlein, Fred, Ro. 'ng 210 Magee, Boyd H., Pa. '09 195 Forrest N., Pa. '99 193 Irving, Wms. '57 288 Magill, William J., U. '49 260 Magney, Reno A., Neb. '00 Magoffin, James H., U. 258 Magrane, Robert W., Hv. 106

Magraw, Charles E., Minn. '11 1 Mahady, Thomas C., Ham. 167 96 Mahaney, Reynolds C., Mch. '95 Mch. 151 Mahany, Thomas L., Cy. 10

Mahl, John T., N. Y. '90 175 Maier, Herman R., N. Y. '11 180

Edward H., Lf. '12 126 Maine, Henry C., Ham. 70 Major, Cedric A., Cn. '13 81 Makepeace, Edward M.,

Makepeace, Euward ..., Br. '94 True E., Bd. '12 Malcoim, Charles W., Ill. 34 27 02 114 Malin, Donald F., I. S. '18 121 Mallery, Everett T., U. 02 266

Howard, U. '96 265 Mallett, John P., Tu. '94 252 Mallory, Arthur, Minn. 166 '10

0 Charles W., A. '71 14 Earl P., Minn. '03 165 Hervey F., Cg. '90 60 Walter, Minn. '08 166

Maloney, Charles A., Lf.

¹⁸ Denis W., N. Y. '17 181 Maloy, Charles B., Tec. '19 '19 Paul R., Hv.

108 ገበና

¹⁰⁶ Manchester, Clarence H., Br. '86 32 Frank S., W. R. '99 279 Henry R., Sy. '11 236 Herbert A., Ro. '87 206 William B., Sy. '99 234 Mangan, James M., Co. '05 70

Manion, Joseph F., U. '19 269 Mank, Herbert G., Cy. & A. '85 16, 52 Manley, Peter E., Wis.

301 '16

Manly, Thomas E., N. Y.

181 '19 Mann, Carleton H., D. P. '08 Edward F., Hv. '03 George H., U. '50 John E., Wms. & U. '43 259, '03 106 261

285 ⁷⁴³ 259, 285 Joseph F. T., Tu. '11 255 Louis, U. '17 268 Ralph C., D. P. '10 87 Walter, Hv. '90 99 Walter J., U. '12 268 Mannheimer, Carl, Minn.

168 15 Manning, Daniel C., Hv.

107 '04 Elmer L., Lf. '12 John H., A. '83 Manser, Henry H., Cy. 126 16

51 83

Mansfield, Austin G., Wa. 270 '12

¹¹² 2700 Harry M., Bd. ¹⁰⁵ 26 Manwaring, Giles, U. ¹⁴⁰ 258 Joel M., Ham. ¹⁵⁵ 90 Many, James W., Cg. ¹⁹⁴ 61 Mara, Samuel G., Minn. ¹¹⁹ 168

Marble, Fred E., Ro. '87 206 George B., Ro. '03 209 March, Harry J., Ru. '87 214 Marcher, William E., 296 Wis. '95 Joseph W. 4 296

Marcusson, Jacob W., A & Wms. 52 11 11, 287 Marean, Herbert W., Cg.

01

Margrander, John L., Ro. '81 206 Mark, Kenneth L., Hv.

103 '98 Leo R., Pu. '15 Maurice K., Wms. 202

293 '11_

Raymond W., Pu. '13 201 Marker, James R., O. S.

188 '04 Markham, Adna G., Ham.

91 '63_ Herbert I., Ch. '05 Marks, Donald, Ro. '18 Harry C., Nw. & Wis. 211

186, 300 '13

Markwald, Conrad A., Wms. '12 Marlow, Charles W., N. Y. '19 293

181

Maroney, Frederick W., Bd. '17 22

Marquette, John J., U. 266

- Marquissee, Victor G., Wis. & Pa. '04 194, 298 Marr, Harold E., Bd. '05 26 Harold G., Sw. '18 229 Vernon W., Bd. '14 27 Marrenner, Robert H. T., N. Y. '78 Marrenner, Austin G., Co. '10 71 Marsh, Austin G., Co. '10 71 Calvin W., Wms. 44 285 Carl A., Tu. '17 256 Clyde E., Ro. '92 207 Dwight W., Wms. Edward G., Sy. '80 230 Forest A., Ro. '69 204 Frederick C., Tu. '60 253 George D., W. R. 73 277 Harry H., Jr., Mar. '19 144 Henry L., Wms. '41 284 Henry N., Ru. '70 213 Jesse I., Nw. '11 186 Levi G., Ham. & A. 11, 89 '51 ¹⁵¹ Seward J., Bd. ¹¹² 27 Wallace H., Ill. ¹⁰⁵ 114 Marshall, Albert L., Wis. 298 '04 Alexander, To. '12 248 Arthur B., Le. '07 130 Clement H., Mch. '16 155 Edwin K., Mch. '17 155 Farnsworth G., Bd. '03 25 '03 25
 George, U. '52 261
 George M., Cn. '87 76
 Hamilton L., Co. '86 67
 Harry C., Le. '06 130
 Lee H., Le. '98 129
 Ray G., Minn. '05 165
 Robert B., O. S. '14 190
 William B., Lf. '85 122
 Marston, Henry E., Bd.
 '99 25 25 Martens, Henry W., Ro. 207 Martin, Benjamin N., N. Y. Hon. Cedric A., Wa. '13 Duey L., Cg. '84 Frederick H., Wis. 113 270 59 296 **'9**6 6 George A., Cy. '99 George R., Ham. '48 George W., Ham. '65 Homer V., Neb. '06 1 John A., To. '02 John F., Mi. '73 Robert G., Br. '04 Robert G., Br. '73 Robert S., Nw. & III. 6 17, 17 53 89 91 170 246 145 156 33 36 30 117, 187 '1ō Samuel B., Pa. '08 195 Thomas M., Ro. '67 204 Thomas S., 3d, Pa. '07 195 Vernon B., Minn. '08 166 8 Warren F., Pa. '01 193 William M., To. '98 246 Winthrop, Co. '13 72 tineau, Lyman R., ., Hv. '09 109 Martineau, I Jr., Hv. '09 Martyn, Fermin F., N. Y. '93 176 Y. '93 Hamill D., Wms. '19 294 Marvell, Sumner E., Cy. '01 54
- Marvin, Arthur, Sy. '91 232 Arthur L., Co. '97 69 Burdette K., Co. '97 69 Campbell, A. '11 22 Charles A., Wms. '05 292 Claide E., Ro. '00 208 Francis R., Wms. '00 291 Harry B., U. '15 268 Hiram L., U. '61 262 William M., Wms. '86 '86 289 Marvine, Walter, A. '79 Marx, Guido H., Cn. '93 Mason, Albert S., Nw. 77 '92 183 2 183 Albert W., Ham. '00 95 Arthur H., Ill. '16 117 Clair G., I. S. '16 121 Daniel H., Br. '73 30 Dewey R., Ro. '11 210 James G., Wms. '63 289 J. Leonard, Pa. '08 195 Joseph, A. '60 13 Joshua W., Br. '06 33 Loren E., Jr., Ro. '13 210 Marcus C., Cg. '72 Millard DeV., Ham. 57 96 '12 Robert L. P., Br. '89 Thomas W., Pa. St. 33 208 108 Wallace S., I. S. '17 121 Walter C., Cg. '99 62 Masseck, Clinton J., Tu. '08 254 Massee, Edman M., Ham. '07 95 John E., Ham. '73 92 Massey, Silas T., Sy. '06 235 Massinger, Charles J., Jr., Wms. '17 294 Massinger, 227 Wms. '17 Mastin, Robert R., Co. '08 71 Mather, Berthier W., 291 Milliam A., Ru. '92 215 William A., McG. '06 135 William J., Ch. '19 48 Mathers, Alvan S., To. '17 240 Vertus B., Ill. '09 Matheson, Charles P., Le. 115 129 '99 Mathews, Dean C., W. R. '00 Frederic, A. '18 George R., W. R. 279 23 278 '84 George W., Hv. '96 102 Percy W., Bd. '12 27 Robert V., Co. '95 69 hewson, Frank S., Mathewson, McG. '12 George H., Br. '76 Mathot, William L., N. Y. '92 136 31 175 Matson, Eugene G., Sy. 230 '79 Floyd E., Neb. '09 Matsugata, Kojiro, Ru. 170 215 '89 Matter, Edward G., Mch. 'OS Lester D., Pa. St. '09 198 Matteson, Charles G., Ham. '76 92 Jesse F., Nw. '01 184 Lewis E., Hv. '08 109 Ralph DeL., Nw. '02 184 Matthews, Charles McD., N. Y. 19 181 Frederick B., Cn. '96 78

Harry B., D. P. '11 87 Robert J., W. R. '72 277 Thomas S., Sw. '02 227 Deniamin, A. '56 12 Mattice, Benjamin, A. '56 12 Mattoon, Stephen, U. '42 259 Mattson, Donald F., Wis. '15 . 301 Maure, George, Jr., U. '07 267 Maurer, Henry B., N. Y. 175 '87 Maverick, George M., Tec. '16 Maxfield, Ezra K., Cy. 243 54 205 Maxham, Herbert O., Tu. 251 '89 Maxson, Charles H., Ro. 207 '92 Maxwell, Alfred R., Tu. 253 '03 ^{US3} Kenneth A., Lf. '16 127 Leon R., Tu. '04 253 May, Edmund S. C., Mch. '90 150 Mayell, Albert J., N. Y. '00 Mayer, William H., Pu. 700 177 202 Mayers, Augustus G., Le. '18 Henry H., Le. '16 Mayham, Claude B., Co. '91 132 132 ⁹¹ ⁹¹ ¹⁹¹ ⁶⁸ ¹⁹¹ ⁶⁸ ¹⁹¹ ⁶⁸ ¹⁹² ¹⁹³ ¹⁹⁴ ¹⁹⁵ 68 '90
 215
 Mead, Arthur R., Mi. '09
 146
 Carl A., My. '91
 159
 Elisha B., Wms. '43
 285
 Frank L., Sy. '91
 232
 James E., St. '16
 224
 Junius E., My. '90
 158
 Melville E., Wes. '52
 275
 Meade, Edward S., D. P.
 '96
 85 '06 85 Meader, Charles A., Br. 33 '91 Clarence L., Mch. '91 150 Means, Ellison C., Mar. 140 85 5 Harold, Mar. '85 William W., Mar. 140 '81 140 Meckfessel, George G., Cal. '14 Cai. 14 Russell G., Cal. '19 Medcalfe, William M., N. Y. '74 Medley, Joseph E., Minn. '93 174 Meech, Avery M., Ro. 163 209 Meek, Richard C., Mch. 154 Meeker, Edward J., Ru. 216 '96 George H., Lf. '93 Guy A., Wis. '99 123 297

Jacob W., Lf. '00 124 Junius D., Ham. '07 96 Lewis M., Wms. '43 285 Megan, Francis P., To. '03 Gerald J. W., To. '06 247 Meigs, Charles H., Ham. 80 Meinecke, Ferdinand, Jr., Wis. '11 299 Meister, Charles J., I. S. 121 '18 Melcher, Austin G., Wis. 299 '08 Frank O., Tu. '87 251 Meldrum, Alfred S., Cn. 81 '11 ¹¹⁶, ¹¹⁶, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁶, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁷, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁸, ¹¹⁹, ¹ Melhorn, Ralph, O. S.

Melvin, James W., W. J. 273 '60

Leon R., Ill. '06 114 Menand, Howard, U. '13 268 Mendoza, Jose M., Le. 130 '0**2**

Mengerink, William K., Ham. '14 Menke, Orval H., O. S. 96

190 12 Mercer, Eugene L., Pa.

196 '13 Robert A., Pa. '19 197 Merchant, Abel, U. '49 260 Huntington W., Co.

67 '90 '90 Peter B., Cy. '90 Meredith, Elmer E., D. P. '87 John F., D. P. '87 Mereen, John D., Minn. '08 & St. '10 166, Merreil, Alden J., Ro. '88 52 84

84 166, 223

206 '88 John L., Ro. '13 210 Samuel L., Wms. '45 285 William D., Ro. '91 207

Merriam, Arthur B., Cy. '11 55

A. '79 '96 1 Edwin E., A. '58 George, Cy. '79 George E., A. '96 George F., A. 61 Henry C., Cy. '64 Joseph E., A. '96 Lucius P., A. '73 Mylon, Cy. '39 Tick Benjamin F 13 51 19 13 50 19 14

Lucius r., A. 73 Mylon, Cy. '39 49 Merrick, Benjamin P., Hv. '99 104 Charles I., I. S. '16 121 Eldridge G., Wis. '00 297 Lucius L., A. '60 13 Roderick G., Mar. 144

Merrill, Archie S., Cg. 144 64 Charles A., Cy. '92 52 Charles H., Bd. '99 25 Edward W., Cy. '85 52 Cyrus H., Cg. '73 58 Frank A., W. R. '83 278 Howland C., Cg. '90 60 John B., Cy. '96 55 Leonard O., Cy. '09

55

Leverett B., Wms. '92 Percy S., Cy. '94 290 Percy S., Cy. '94 53 Ray L., Cg. '14 65 Richard D., Mch. '92 150 Robert D., Ru. '93 2155 Sidney S., A. '51 11 Wallace T., Nw. '12 186 Whitney, Cn. '03 79 William A., Cy. '62 50 William G., A. '74 14 William F., Ch. '12 Hv. '13 47, 111 William P., Ru. '87 214 riman. Frank W. Hy. 290 & Hv. '13 William P., Merriman, Frank W., Hv. '95 101 William E., Wms. '50 287 Merritt, Charles E., Bd. 24 '94 24
Edward L., Br. '11 37
Henry C., Wms. '54 288
Nathaniel, Ham. '48
& U. '49 89, 260
Royal McK., Br. '07 36
Thomas R., To. '18 249
Waiter E., A. '87 17
Merry, Charles M., W. R.
'95 '94 Merryweather, Hubert, Tec. '04 241 Tec. '04 Mersereau, Lawrence, U. 258 ' **10** Mershon, Arthur H., Ru. 219 '14 219 Harry G., Nw. '12 186 Merwin, Alexander M., Wms. '63 289 William B., Wms. 14 291 **'9**8 Messer, Harold M., Br. 38 '16 Messier, Richard P., N. Y. '73 173 Messier, Isaac, Ru. '93 215 Messner, Arthur J., Cn. 81 Metcalf, Edward A., Mar. 143 12 Guido C. S., A. '95 18 Haven, Cy. & Br. '96 34, 53 Metcalfe, Alvin R., My. Meurlin, Alfred, Cg. '18 Meyer, Charles A., Mar. '18 66 '83 Charles H., St. '16 James G., Ru. '84 William F., Jr., Nw. 140 214 187 '16 Lewis, G., D. P. '18 Michaud, James A., Cy. 88 55 12 Michel, George P., D. P. '03 86 ¹⁰³ Michie, John F., Neb. '14 171 Micklethwait, Oscar R., W. R. '05 Mickey, James H., Neb. 280 "13" Middlekauff, Benton, Mch. '88 & Nw. '87 149, 182 Charles W., Mch. '91 150 182

Frank G., Nw. '87 182 Oscar, Nw. '88 182

Peter D., Nw. '82 182 Middlemass, Robert M., Hv. '09 109 Middleton, Edward T., Ru. '90 215 Au. 50 215 Harold M., D. P. '19 88 Miehle, Robert F., Jr., Nw. '17 187 187 Miesse, Frank H., O. S. 188 Mifflin, John H., Bd. '12 27 Mighill, Thomas A., A. Mikesell, Ernest E., Mar. 19 144 '19 Miles, Charles H., A. '91 George H., A. '58 Harry R., Hv. '88 Milholland, William McI., N. Y. '08 '91 .18 13 90 170 N. Y. '08 Millar, Donald G., Br. 10 39 Miller, Abram G., Cg. 58 74 Adam W., U. '59 262 Alan B., Ru. '17 220 Albert A., O. S. '01 188 Albert C., Pa. '10 195 Allison, Br. '18 38 Alvin A., Neb. '98 169 Andrew S., W. J. 274 274 '6ġ Barton D., Ham. '19 97 Benjamin C., Ru. 213 72 2 Charles C., U. '53 261 Charles W., St. '96 221 Chauncey D., Pa. St. ¹¹⁵ Curtis, Ham. '99 94 Donald W., Neb. '13 171 Edgar N., Wms. '13 & Ham. '14 96, 293 Edward, Br., '74 30 Edwin M., Ill. '10 115 Elmer P., My. '84 158 Ervin M., Cy. '16 56 Forrest J., Neb. '15 172 Francis R., Mch. '05 153 Frank L., Lf. '03 124 Frank W., Ro. '71 204 Frank W., Ro. '71 204 199 15 Frank W., Ro. '71 204 Franklin J., Lf. '89 122 Frederic G., Ham. '02 95 Frederick M., Jr., Ham. '17 97 Am. 17 Friend H., Ham. '95 94 George A., Wms. '55 288 George R., Pa. '09 195 Gray E., Pa. St. '08 198 Hans W., Hv. '12 110 Harry B., A. '01 20 Harry E., Wis. '04 298 Harry H., Minn. '07 166 Harry L., Pu. '15 202 Harry T. Pa. '18 107 Harry L., Mina. '07 166 Harry L., Pu. '15 202 Henry L., Pa. '18 197 Herbert C. Br. '97 34 Jacob G., Wms. '48 286 James E., Le. '93 128 J. Clemens, U. '43 260 Joel, U. '43 260 John C., My. '82 158 John D., Ind. '17 119 John F., Pa. St. '13 199 John H., U. '53 261 John H., U. '53 Joseph E., A. '70 14 Josiah A., Ill. '12 116 Julian F., Ru. '16 219 Laurel R., Cal. '12 43 Lesile, D. P. '16 88 Levi D., Ham. '62 90 In. Pu. '18 '97

Digitized by Google

Levi D., Ham. '62

00

"Linus M., Ham.	
Hon. 113 Louis H., Ro. '80 205 Miner F., Ro. '80 205	5
Nathan C., Nw. '81 182	2
Ralph C., O. S. '01 188	ž.
Ralph C., O. S. '01 188 Robert D., A. '48 11 Samuel, Ham. '60 90 Samuel F., A. '84 16 Seaman, Ru. '79 214 Seward A., Ham. '09 93	1
Sec. Dec 170 214	
Seward A., Ham. '99 95 Stanwood, A. '14 22	5
Thomas C., U. '39 258 Thomas C., Ham. '85 93	3
Walter H., Le. '94 129	Ś
Warren M., Neb. '12 171 Wharton, Co. '13 72 William B., Sw. '98 & Cn '99 78 220	ż
William B., Sw. '98 & Cn. '99 78, 220 William H. H., Ham.	5
'61 90 William O., Pa. '04 194)
'61 90 William O., Pa. '04 194 William O., Ro. '98 208 Millikan, William F., W.	
R. '48 276 Milliken, Conrad, Ru. '01 217	ş
Peter H., Ru. '76 213	3
Milliken, Conrad, Ru. '01 217 Peter H., Ru. '76 213 Mills, Ancil D., Sy. '88 233 Benjamin F., Ham. '79 9	
Charles D., wins.	
'48 286 Charles E., Cg. '97 62	2
Charles E., Cg. '97 62 Charles L., Mar. '85 140 Cyrus T., Wms. '44 285 Edwin W., Hy. '02 100	5
Foster L., Ro. '19 211	L
John. Ch. '01 & Tec.	
Melecim M. Cr. 175 55	
^{'09} Malcolm M., Cg. '75 58 Thornton A., Tu. & Cal. '03 41, 253 William C., U. '85 264	!
William C., U. '85 264 Millspaugh, Jesse F., Mch. '79 144 Milmine, Alfred, U. '55 261 Milroy, William, U. '46 260 Minard, Edward L., Nw. 199	
Milmine, Alfred, U. '55 261 Milroy, William, U. '46 260	
Minard, Edward L., Nw. '87 182	
Minasian, George A., N. Y. '85 174	
Miner, Benjamin C., My. '93 159	
George G., Sy. '80 230 Harlan S., Le. '88 128 Henry A., Wms. '53 287 Robert B., Wms. '09 293	į
Henry A., Wms. '53 287 Robert B., Wms. '09 293	
'00 listry D., Fa.	
Minkin, Leopold, U. '01 266 Minnich, Dwight E., Mi.	i
	5
Ohmer M., Mi. '13 146 Minor, Harry R., Neb.	5
'11 171 John C., Jr., Co. '94 68	ŝ
¹¹ 171 John C., Jr., Co. '94 68 Richard P., Cal. '15 43 Stanley N., Wis. '13 300 Minton, Ralph C., D. P.)
'15 88	;
Minturn, Herbert A., Pu. 14 202	}
Mishler, Robert J., Wms.	;
Mitchell, Abner T., Sw. '13 228	5
Allen R., Jr., Sw. '02 227 Arthur B., Ham, '95 94	, L
Arthur B., Ham. '95 94 Arthur K., Tec. '09 242	2

Benjamin M., Tec. Charles, Hv. '06 239 Charles, Hv. '81 98 Charles A., Hv. '81 98 Charles S., Mar. '36 141 Edwin K., Mar. '16 144 George W., Sy. '06 235 Howard H., Mar. '16 142 James L., Hv. '84 98 John P., St. '02 222 John Q., Mar. '80 140 Lewis A., Ro. '90 207 Malcolm A., Pa. St. 7 '93 239 '07
 7
 198

 Marico E., Br. '09
 37

 Mark D., A. '94
 18

 Oren J., Mar. '91
 141

 Oscar H., Mar. '75
 139

 Percy D., Bd. '14
 27

 Ralph H., Minn. '05
 165

 Ralph J., St. '19
 224

 Theron S., Mar. '04
 142

 William F., Sy. '14
 237

 William S., Cg. '66
 57

 9
 283
 198 730 283 Mittag, Frank O., Jr., Ru. 217 '06 Mittelstaedt, Harold W., Minn. '18 168 Minn. '18 Mitten, Raymond F., I. S. '17 Mix, Archibald E., To. '19 121 249 ^{'19} 249 Byron, U. '47 260 Eldridge, W. R. & Wms. '54 276, 288 Mixer, Phineas, W. R. '54 & Wms. '55 276, 288 Moatz, Herbert C., W. R. '00 '00 279 ^{'00} 279 Mockridge, Emmons T., Wms. ⁴⁶ 286 Moessinger, William E., Pa. ^{'12} Moffatt, Miles R., Co. '99 69 Mohler, Charles S., Mi. 146 '09 Samuel D., Mi. '12 146 Mohrman, Alfred G., N. Y. '18 Molland, Charles E., To. 181 13 ^{'13} Molleson, Stanley H., N. Y. '00 Molsberry, Howard C., I. 248 177 S. '12 Monaghan, James, Jr., 121 Monaghan, James, Jr., 121 Monroe, Arthur, A. '97 19 Ellis, Wms. & Wis. '15 294, 301 John A., Br. '64, 29 Willys M., My. '12 161 Monson, Hollis G., Tu. '11 Montague, Enos J., Wms. Montague, 407 '41 Richard, Br. '04 36 William L., A. '55 12 Montgomery, Charles L., My. '17 George A., McG. '00 134 Giles F., My. '60 Herbert L., Minn. '18 '17 '18 Robert, Ind. '17 119 Robert B., D. P. '11 87 Montignani, John F., Cn. 75

Monty, Frank D., Minn. 164 Moodie, Robert R., Neb. Moodie, Robert R., Neb. '19 William C., Tu. '18 256 Moody, Ambert G., A. '92 Calvin B., My. '77 157 Charles A., Ro. '81 206 Humphrey E., A. '90 17 John F., Cy. '67 51 William V., Hv. '93 101 Mook, Delo E., W. R. '00 Norville D., W. R. '17 Moomay, Frank R. Mi Moomaw, Frank R., Mi. ¹⁰⁷ ¹⁴⁶ Moon, George W., Lf. '85 122 Owen, Jr., Sw. '94 225 Mooney, Joseph J., Co. '18 Paul, Ill. '19 Raymond, Ill. '16 Moore, Aaron E., Mi. '76 117 117 ore, Aaron E., Mi. 16 145 Albert M., Wms. '62 289 Albert R., Hv. '91 100 Albert W., Cg. '17 65 Alden E., Wms. '07 292 Arthur R., Pa. '07 195 Benjamin J., A. '94 18 Byron J., Cg. '16 65 Charles F., Mar. '97 142 Charles F., Mar. '97 142 Charles H., N. Y. '13 180 Charles W., Mch. '15 155 Darius A., U. Hon. 113 Edward C., Mar. '77 139 Frank G., Mar. '85 Horak W., U. '81 264 Frank W., U. '81 264 Frederick, N. Y. '07 179 Frederick A., Mar. '07 20 Caorga A. Wms. '07 202 145 141 '00 0 George A., Wms. '07 292 George DeG., U. '42 259 Gerard G., Nw. '09 185 Glenn E., Sy. '08 236 Harold N., Wa. '16 271 Harry S., Cal. '07 42 Henry McI. W., Mar. 2 140 '82
 12
 140

 Ira L., A. '51
 11

 James, My. '96
 159

 James, My. '16
 147

 John F., Lf. '10
 125

 John R., Min. '69
 145

 John R., Min. '62
 90

 Justin P., Cy. '62
 50

 Lewis K., Jr., Cg. '17 65
 Martin H., Wms. '54

 Masson, A. '52
 11

 Merton, U. '15
 268

 Milton W., Minn.
 3
 140 '03 165 Morris E., Jr., Minn. 13 3 Orin S., Mar. '79 140 Philip N., Ham. '86 93 Philip W., Tec. '01 241 Pitt H., Cg. '76 53 Reuben R., Mch. '91 150 Robert W., Cg. '13 64 Samuel G., Han. '72 92 Samuel H., Ro. '97 208 Sidney J., Wis. '12 300 T. A., Cg. '03 62 Walter W. A '13 22 167 Walter W., A. '13 22 Webster C., Lf. '13 126

Wendell S., Cg. '16 65 William A., U. '84 264 William C., Minn. 164 '02 William R., Jr., Sw. '17 229 William R., Pa. St. '14 199 William T., Ham. '96 04 Moorhouse, Ernest B., Co. '15 73 Čo. Moorman, Robert B., Wms. '49 Moran, Edwin C., N. Y. В., 287 180 '12 Hugh A., St. '05 222 James L., N. Y. '04 177 Nathan M., Cal. '01 41 Robert B., St. '07 223 Morang, William E., Cy. 223 51 70 Morange, James P., U. 40 259 More, Brewster B., Cg. 10 64 Richard W., Lf. '13 146 Warren D., Ham. '88 93 William U., Lf. '06 125 Morehouse, Charles M., U. '39 U. '39 George C., Cn. '73 Morey, Edward C., Sy. 74 Geongey, Edwaru ey, Edwaru Edwin, Tu. '09 254 Henry M., Lf. '04 124 Lewis H., Ham. & '72 92,204 'a R., W. 006 278 Henry Man, Lewis H., Ham. Ro. '72 92, 204 Morford, Curtis R., W. R. & Ro. '83 206, 278 Morgan, Avery, Cal. '98 40 Charles L., Ham. '79 92 David H., Lf. '91 122 David S., A. & U. '51 262, 13 '4 W. Mar. '82 140 David W., Mar. '82 Edward N. S., Wms. 4 285 Edwin D., Cg. '90 60 Freeman E., Ch. '10 46 Glenn C., Pu. '06 201 Hiram A., Wes. '52 275 Murray A., Cy. '15 56 Ralph D., U. '14 268 Tom L., Mi. '15 147 Walter, Cy. '09 55 William W., Jr., Cal. 4 43 285 43 '14 Morgenstern, Arthur C., Lf. '08 Oscar L., Lf. '05 Moriarty, John A., Cal. '03 41 Morin, Herbert R., D. P. 125 87 '13 Morison, Norman W., Tu. 256 ¹⁶ Trueman G., Tu. ¹⁸ 256 Moritz, Charles J., Wis. 299 George M., Mch. '15 155 Moriya, Kengo, Sy. & N. Y. '97 176, 233 Morman, James B., Ro. 207 Morrill, Asa H., Tec. '92 239 Guy L., Ill. '12 116 Justin S., My. Hon. 113 Morris, Alexander B., Co. '10

Benjamin F., St. Pa. '10 19 & 195, 223 Charles A., Ru. '05 217 Charles D., Ro. '67 204 Charles E., N. Y. '91 175 Edgar C., Ham. '89 93 Evan L., I. S. '07 120 Frank R., Cg. '94 61 George R., Ru. '88 215 George R., Ro. '07 & Pa. '08 195, 209 Henry C., Wms. '47 286 Homer Mar. '90 141

- Pa. '08 Henry C., Wms. '47 286 Homer, Mar. '90 141 Minor, Mar. '84 140 Ralph C., Ru. '03 217 Stanley C., Mar. '14 144 rison, Adelbert W.
- Morrison, Ad H., Tu. '94 H., Tu. '94 Alfred H., Lf. '01 124 Arthur W., Tu. '15 256 Charles A., Jr., N. 252
 - Y., '04 Douglas P., Mar. '93 141 John, Ru. '82 214 William J., Sw. '96 226 George R., Le. 129
- Morrow, George R., Le. **'**00
- Morrow, George K., Le. '00 F., Cal. '10 42 Harry F., Cal. '10 42 Harry S., Le. '88 128 Henry M., Mch. '88 149 James E., Ru. '06 217 Robert G., Mch. '83 148 Watson B., Mi. '14 147 Morse, Adiel S., U. '57 262 Alfred A., Ham. '64 91 Arthur H., Tu. '12 255 Carleton D., Br. '13 38 Charles F., A. '53 12 Charles F., A. '53 12 Charles F., A. '52 14 Curtis G., Tu. '96 252 Ernest C., A. '97 19 Francis L., Cy. '57 49 Frank L., Ro. '76 205 George S., Ham. '54 90 George S., Ham. '54 90 George S., Ham. '54 George V., A. '14 Lewis K., Hv. '91 Max, O. S. '03 & Co. 22 100 '05

70, 183 5 70, 183 Nathan, A. '74 14 Robert H., Tu. '94 252 Samuel B., Cy. '61 50 Waldo G., Ro. '81 206 Walter N., Br. '90 33 Wendell R., Ill. '10 115 dicad Welker C. Her Mortland, Walter G., Hv. 104 'nn

Morton, Albert W., Pa. 194 02

- ¹⁰² Andrew M., Hv. '90 99 Clarence G., Cy. '04 54 Colby L., Bd. '10 27 Howard J., Tec. '07 242 William W., A. '71 14 Moschel, John E., Nw.
- 186 '14 Moseley, Frank A., McG. 12 136
- ¹⁴ 136 Moser, Joyce, D. P. '17 88 Walter A., Neb. '07 170 Alfred S., Co. '13 72 Mosher, Charles I., Ham. '99 95

Harris P., Hv. '92 100 Moss, Norman A., Br. '00 35 William W., Br. '94 34 Motch, Stanley, Tec. '99 240

- Mott, Arthur D., Mch. 90 150 Arthur D., Jr., Mch. 155
 - Harold E., McG., '19 137 Seward, Cn. '82 76

Motter, William D. B., Jr., Tec. '05 241 Mott-Smith, Ernest A., Hv. '95 101

Mougey, Joseph W., Mar.

140 Moul, Edwin M. W., Pa. '04 194

¹⁰⁴ Moulds, John F., Ch. '07 46 Moule, Philip I., Sy. '78 230 Moulton, Fred N., U. '86 264 Gail F., Ch. '19 48 Hugh K., Ham. '99 85 Mowbray, Jarvis R., U. '40 Chaining Mon 259

Mowery, Christian, Mar. 75

139 Mowry, George A., Wis. 207 03

Herbert S., Cn. '71 Joyer, Wilson, Ham. '81 03

Mueller, Richard H., Ill. 110 17

Muhlfelder, David, U. 264 '80

Muir, Alexander W., Br. 37 '10

Harold E., Br. '11 Mulford, Albert L., Pa. 37 194 '04

Leslie F., Pa. '08 Mulholland, William S., Sy. '98 Mull, Harry E., U. '13 Mullen, William L., N. Y. 195 233

268 179

°07 ¹⁷⁹ Gordon D., N. Y. '17 181 Mulliken, William E., Tec. '01 & Hv. '02 106, 253

Mulnix, Andrew H., A.

'91 18 Mulvey, Ernest C., Tu. 254

'07 Mulvihill, Walter A., A.

21 07 Mumford, Charles C., Br.

31 81 Munger, Alfred C., Neb. 171

'11 ¹¹ 171 Lewis E., Ro. '08 210 Roy F., Ch. '18 48 Munn, Benjamin M., Wms. '52 287 James B., Hv. '12 111 Munro, Herbert S., Le. '08

131 '08 76

John, Cn. '88 Melville S., Tu. '04 Munroe, Harry K., N. Y. '04 253

'87 Otis M., Man. '78 Munsell, William H., U. 138

264 85 Munson, Charles H., Ro.

211 211

George K., Ro. '14 Munyan, Arthur T., Tec. '15 243

Murdock, Allen W., Mch. 154 12

2 Charles H., Tu. '88 251 Charles T., Sy. '99 234 George F., Tu. '88 251 Henry H., Sy. '85 231 Henry H., Jr., Sy. 236 236 '09

John S., Br. '96 34 Kenneth B., Hv. '16 112 Lester B., Hv. '96 102 Malcom D., Mch. '17 155 '96

Murfitt, Richard H., Sw. 228 '12

Digitized by GOOGLE

Murphey, Alonzo M., A. '87 17 Benjamin F., Jr., Pa. 102 '96 Coleman, Le. '07 Edward A. C., Br. 130 38 '13 *15 301
Frederick W., Br. '99 35
J. Harvey, Ru. '06 217
John F., Cg. '70 57
Joseph A., St. '19 224
Kenneth W., Nw. '15 187
Robert C., Br. '11 37
Starr J., A. '81 16
Murray, Chester P., W.
J. '70
Frank T. Foster McK., Wis. Iurray, Creates 274 J. '70 274 Frank J., Minn. & O. S. '10 166, 189 Gerald E., Wis. '18 301 Gilbert McI., To. '98 246 John E., Minn. '13 & Wa. '14 117, 271 Norbury C., Ru, '06 217 '2 111 Wa. '14 117, 271 Norbury C., Ru. '06 217 Robinson, Hv. '12 111 Thomas A., Cn. '76 75 William J., Hv. '18 112 Muschert, William M., Sw. '02 - 227 Sw. '02 Musselman, Elmer F., Le. . 129 '99 Muzzey, David S., Hv. 101 Myers, Cortland R., Ro. **'0**3 206 Daniel J., Ro. '82 206 William J., W. J. '66 273 Willis W., Mi. & Pu. '16 147, 202 Myles, Leo T., Tu. '02 253 Nafe, Clyde V., Mch. '89 149 Nafis, Fred LeR., N. Y. '06 Nance, Willis D., Mch. 155 17 Napier, Charles F., Jr., N. Y. '97 Joseph C., Ro. '07 Naramore, Floyd A., Wis. 176 209 298 '04 Nash, Archibald C., McG. '99 134 Frederick H., Hv. Prederick H., HV. 101
95
Henry L., HV. '16 112
Philip C., HV. '11 110
Nason, Daniel, A. '81 10
Frank L., My. '81 &
A. '82 16, 158
Percy D., Tu. '07 254
Walton H., Tu. '11 255
Nauman, Charles W., W. 279
Nay, Frank N., A. & Hv. '87
George N., 'Tu. '05 254
Nead, Wendell H., Pu. '17
Nead, Wendell H., Pu. '202
Nead, John A., Tu. '93 252
Max E., Mch. '01 152
William McC., D. P. '01 101 '95 85 '01 Neckerman, Reuben J., Wis. '05 298 NeCollins, John E., Wis. '92 Nederlee, Anton L., Wa. 272 Negley, Charles, A. '73 Walter, A. '72 14 14 Neil, Edwin H., Ill. '12 116

Neiman, George P., Wa. '14 271 Nellis, Frederick M., Cn. 78 '99 Homer, U. '98 Peter S., U. '42 Wesley R., U. '99 266 259 Wesley R., U. S. Nelson, Benjamin F., Wa. 271 266 Henry A., Ham. 113 Hon. on. John S., Wms. '49 John W., U. '39 Leon M., Neb. '14 Oswald F., Ch. '10 Raymond T., Nw. '49 287 258 171 46 William S., Ham. & '81 16, 93 '15 '81____ А. 16, Nesbitt, Frederick C., O. S. 204 Nessuri, Albert S. '04 180 Hugh E., O. S. '14 190 James L., Lf. '05 125 John A., Lf. '02 124 Ness, William, McG. '02 134 Nettleton, Franklin E., Wms. '62 280 Neuner, Clarence M., St. '18 224
 Neuliet, China 224
 224

 '18
 224

 Neville, John H., Nw. '02 184
 702 184

 Robert, Jr., Nw. '16 187
 702 184

 Nevius, Benjamin C., Ru.
 212
 John H. C., Ru. '73 213 New, Curtis C., D. P. '01 85 Newbanks, John, Wms. ·49 287 Newbold, Richard R., Mi. 147 Newcomb, Douglas A., Ro. '18 211 George W., Ham. '49 89 McDonald G., Ro. 210 211 210 11 Newell, Arthur F., Br. '12 37 Caryl H., Wms. '16 294 Edwin L., Br. '92 34 Horatio S., Minn. '96 164 Howe S., Bd. '19 Lyman C., Br. '90 William W., Wms. 28 33 290 '88 Newenham, Horace W., Cy. '01 Newhall, Arthur S., Mch. '13 ---- Hy '98 54 Newhart, Frederick L., Sy. '13 Newing, Ralph L., Sy. 237 13 Newkirk, John G., Cn. '73 74 Newman, Albert H., Hv. 102 Charles H., Cn. '13 Henry O., Cn. '13 Jared T., Cn. '75 81 81 75 Newton, Charles McK., Cg. '98 Darius A., A. '79 Francis C., A. '15 62 15 23

James I., My. '04 160 Jason H., Cn. '06 80 John M., Wms. '49 287 Leconard V., Ill. '13 116 Louis C., Wis. '17 301 Rae L., Cy. '18 56 Raymond A., U. '16 268 Nichol, Raleigh B., O. S. '100 Nichols, Albert E., Cg. '07 63 7 53 Alfred R., Tu. '18 256 Alonzo D., Wms. '45 285 Alvord G., Cg. '16 65 Benjamin F., Wis. 295 295 '92 2 295 Charles A., Cg. '76 58 Charles McK., A. '85 16 Daniel C., U. '46 260 Edward L., Cn. '75 75 Floyd E., W. R. '14 281 George L., Nw. '19 187 Harry W., Mck. '98 151 Henry A., Bd. & Cal. 4 '14 Henry W., Co. & Pa. 28, 43 Henry W., Co. & Pa. St. '15 Howard G., Hv. '93 101 John, Wms. '39 283 Nathan R., My. '66 157 Robert P., Tec. '05 241 Robert P., Cn. '06 80 Samuel F. A. '87 17 Theodore M., Sy. '78 230 Nicholson, Harry M., To. '10 '10 Nickel, Louis, St. '03 Nicoll, John D., Wms. 248 222 280 Nightingale, Donald J., N. Y. & Cn. '18 82, 181 Niles, Robert L., Hv. '09 109 William A., Wms. '47 286 Nilon, Frank M., Cal. '13 43 Nims, Granville W., A. '73 14 Nixon, Albert B., N. Y. '13 180 Alexander C., Jr., 256 Tu. '16 Tu. '16 256 Howard C., N. Y. '05 178 William, Cy. '65 50 William W., Ham. '74 92 Nobbs, Arthur H., Minn. '15 15 168 ¹¹⁵ 168 Noble, Albert F., A. '05 20 Calvin D., My. '64 156 Ernest E., Cy. '97 53 George C., Wis. '05 298 Learned R., My. '03 160 William H., Wms. '37 283 William H., O. S. '14 190 Nodyne, Joseph O., U. '41 154 Noel, Dix W., U. '99 103 Noerr, Moses, A. '55 Nolf, Alvin C., Lf. '09 237 Noll, Irvin O., Pa. St. 266 12 '09 125 198 Nolte, Frederick W., A. 17 Nomer, Harold A., Wms. 202 Noonan, Thomas H., My. 159 Norcom, George D., Ru. 219 Norcross, Theodore W., Tu. '04 253 Norlin, Campbell F. G., N. Y. '10 179

Charles E., N. Y. '10 179 Norris, James F., Cy. '63 50 Louis E., Cy. '62 50 Max H., Pu. '18 202 Richard H., Jr., Hv. '17 '17 112

William A., Hv. '18 112 William B., Jr., A. 22

'12 ¹¹² North, Alfred C., Cal. ¹¹⁰ 42 Arthur W., Cal. ¹⁰⁶ 40 George J., Ham. ¹⁰⁶ 40 Hart H., Cal. ¹⁰⁶ 40 Richard L., Cal. ¹⁰⁸ 42 Northrop, Israel H., U. ¹⁴⁴ 260

260 44 Luther H., Wms. '49 287 Northrup, George W., Wms. '54 288

288 Northup, Robert M., Cg.

63 202 Northway, Raymond H., D. P. '17

88 D. P. 17 Norton, Charles H., Wms.

286 47 Clarence G., N. Y.

Clarence G., N. Y. '12 180 Clyde W., Minn. '08 166 Cyril F., A. '17 23 Earl T., Wis. '17 301 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '18 256 Edward H., Tu. '19 250 Franklin B., A. '56 12 George, Ham. '66 91 Herbert H., Hv. '92 100 James A., Bd. '13 27 James T., W. R. '07 280 Lewis M., Ch. '14 47 Marcus P., U. '57 262 Matthew G., Hv. '94 101 Paul W., A. '05 Stephen A., A. '75 Warren P., Br. '15 Warren P., Br. '15 William J., Cn. '02 79 Winthrop, Bd. '60 24 Norwood, Harry Y., Br. '02 Nott, Charles C., U. '48 260 180 '12

V2 35 Nott, Charles C., U. '48 260 Edward V., McG. '03 135 John W., U. '46 260 Nottingham, Edwin, Sy. '76 230

Nowell, Charles H., Cy. 51 84

Samuel J., Cy. '82 Nowlan, Philip F., Pa. '10 51 195

'10 Noxon, Frank W., Sy. 233

3 Alfred H., Cy. '82 51 Carleton E., Hv. '95 102 Charles E., Tu. '98 252 Charles S., A. '80 15 Edward M., My. '11 161 Elli P., Cy. '62 500 George M., Wms. '51 287 George R., Hv. '94 101 Henry R., A. '95 18 Highland B., Net. 8 169 169

'98 Pierrepont B., Cg. **K1** 2 Radcliffe D., A. '16 23 William B., Br. '14 Wis. '15 38, 301

& Wis. William B., A. '88 17 William E., Bd. '11 27 Nugent, John H., Cn. '11 81 William P., Cn. '16 82 Numez, Edwardo A., Le. 131 200

Nusbickel, Thomas R., Wms. '13 203

Frederick H., Sy. '03 234 Nutting, Isaiah H., Wms.

⁴⁶ Nye, Dudley D., Mar. '17 144 George F., Neb. '05 170 Walker H., Mar. '10 143 Oakes, Ralph G., Bd. '12 27 Chorles S., Jr.,

Oakley, Charles S., Jr., Wms. '16 294

Masklin C. B., Ro. '64 & Cg. '66 57, 204 Oatley, Harry B., Ro.

208 200 Ober, Joshua F., Br. '64 Raymond E., Minn. 29

'02 164

Walter M., Minn. 00 164 Oberle, Allen C., Pa. St. '19 200

¹⁹ Joseph S., Pa. St. ¹17 200 Joseph S., Pa. St. ¹17 200 O'Brian, John L., Hv. ⁹06 102 Roland L., Hv. ¹07 108 O'Brien, Emmet, Ro. ⁹07 208 Emmet F., D. P. ¹14 87 Henry B., Minn. ¹05 165 Hugh J., Cn. ⁹55 78 John H., Ham. ⁹9 95 Leo, Ro. ⁹6 208 Walter F., Cy. ¹16 56 William G., Mar. ¹10 143 William L., Co. ¹17 33 O'Connor, Donald D., Sw.

O'Connor, Donald D., Sw. '18 229 204

Joseph, Ro. '63 Odell, Elmer E., N. Y. 180 '13 '57 40

Joseph, Cy. '57 Odgers, Joseph H., Nw. '90 183 Odiorne, Joseph E., Bd.

25 '98 Officer, William P., Lf.

122 '86

Ogden, Albert R., Sw. '14 228 Charles F., Cg. '19 66 Frank MacD., Cal. '17

Henry E., U. '62 262 Isaac G., Wms. '49 287 Robert C., Cal. '14 43 Samuel R., Jr., Sw. 262

229 Wilberforce, My. '03 160 Ogdin, Eugene H., Mar. '18

Ralph N., Mar. '15 144 Ogilvie, Andrew U., Bd.

Ogle, John, Jr., N. Y. '66 173 Ohler, Henry E., Hv. '11 110 William R., Hv. '10 110 Ohm, Howard F., Wis.

Olcott, John H., Br. '72 30 Jordan T., Pu. '18 202 Oldis, Edwin S., Ru. '10 218

Olds, Alfred J., Wms. 287

Robert E., Hv. '97 Oleson, Wrisley B., Ch. '18 103 48

Olewine, James H., Pa. St. '15 199 Olin, Robert N., Cn. '16 82

Oliver, Charles H., Cg. '99 Edwin L., Cal. '00 Frederick H., St. '10 James M., Cal. '98 John M., W. J. '68 Leon S., Pa. '00 Robert W., St. '18 Roland L., Cal. '00 Olmstead, Albert H., Ro. '02 '99 62 40 10 223 40 274 193 224 40 '92 207 John E., O. S. '16 Robert H., Pa. St. 191 '16 199 Olmsted, Franklyn O., St. 224 '15 Henry C., Cn. '85 76 Rodger W., St. '13 224 Olmsted, William D., Ro. 207 '91 Olney, Albert C., Cal. 40 **'98** Edward, Mch. Hon. Olsen, Harold, My. '19 O'Neale, James S., Co. 113 162 14 Malcolm L., Co. '10 O'Neill, Charles O., Wis. '96 71 296 Grnest A., Wis. '99 James, Cn. '71 Joseph A., U. '97 Oppenheim, Alfred L., U. '13 Louis, U. '75 297 74 265 268 263 Oppenheimer, Bernard S., Hv. '97 103 Oppie, John, Ru. '74 213 Oram, Robert C., Minn. '11 Warren W., Minn. 167 167 Orchard, John E., Sw. 229 '16 Orcutt, Chester E., I. S. 121 15 Orde, Reginald, To. '13 248 Ordway, Alonzo B., Wis. '09 Orme, Charles H., St. '16 224 Ormiston, William T., Ham. 85 Ham. '85 Orndorff, Clyde R., Pa. St. '09 03 Orndorff, Clyde R., P4. St. '09 Orr, Alexander, U. '92 265 Walter S., A. '12 22 William W., H¥. '96 102 Wilson S., W. R. '72 277 Orthoefer, Henry J., O. S. '15 Richard H., O. S. '15 190 Orton, James, Wms. '55 288 198 O'Ryan, John F., N. Y. 201 177 1 177 orn, Albert, Cn. '72 74 Clyde H., St. '00 221 Francis C., Sy. '85 231 Harold H., Sy. '18 238 Harry J., O. S. '10 189 Henry, Wms. '42 284 Henry S., A. '07 21 Ira B., Wms. '42 284 Samuel S., A. '16 23 Warren M., N. Y. 174 Osborn.

174 '78 William O., W. R. 278 '90

Osborne, Naboth, Sy. '97 233 Richard, U. '46 260 260

Osgood, Arthur H., Hv. 00



Frederick S., Wis.	
'96	296
William F., Hv. '86	107 98
'96 Phillips E., Hv. '04 William F., Hv. '86 Osman, Harold C., Ill. '13	116
Oster, Edwin J., W. R.	
'17 Osteyce, Andrew G., My. '19	282
'19 Herbert F., Br. '13	162 38
Herbert F., Br. '13 Ostrander, Alexander J., Ham. '96 John J. P., U. '52 Leroy F., Ham. '94 Luther A., Ham. '65 Robert P., Ham. '95 Otis, Charles R., A. '95	
Ham. '96 John J. P., U. '52	94 261
Leroy F., Ham. '94	94 91
Luther A., Ham. '65 Robert P., Ham. '99 Otis, Charles R., A. '95 George L., Ch. '19 Herbert C., Ch. '17 Otto, Benjamin, Ro. '87 Gordon, Ill. '17 Harwood, Ill. '18	95
Otis, Charles R., A. '95 George L., Ch. '19	18 48
Herbert C., Ch. '17 Otto, Benjamin, Ro. '87	ÂÒ
Otto, Benjamin, Ro. '87 Gordon, Ill. '17 Harwood, Ill. '18	117
Herbert T T# 117	206 117 117 127
Outwater, Theron, Ro.	205
Overdeer Harley I D	
P. '01 Overlock, Seldon B., Cy.	85
'86 Decidina Di, Cyr	52
V86 Overman, Benton, Cn. '04 Max C., Cn. '04 Overton, Floyd C., Cn.	79
Max C., Cn. '04 Overton, Floyd C., Cn. '84	76
Owen, Amos D., Minn. '18 Chauncy C., St. '09 & Cn. '10 & Griffith R., Neb. '18 Harvey J., Ro. '75 Henry W., Bd. '17 Lewellyn, Wis. '97 Ralph E., W. R. '16 Owens, Richard L., Mi. '19 Oxley, Chester J., Mar.	102
& Cn. '10 80, Griffith P Neb '18	223
Harvey J., Ro. '75	205
Lewis R., Neb. '13	171
Llewellyn, Wis. '97	296
Owens, Richard L., Mi.	
Oxley, Chester J., Mar.	147
'12 Owstar Alfred T St '16	143 224
Ozier, Jesse H., Cy. '93	53
Pack, Mathew R., Cg. 10 Packard, Allyn A., Cn. '8	64 5 76
George, Br. '89	33 109
Levi S., A. '55	12 55
 '12 Oyster, Alfred J., St. '16 Ozier, Jesse H., Cy. '93 Packard, Allyn A., Cn. '89 Laurence B., Hv. '09 Levi S., A. '55 Thomas P., Cy. '11 Vernon W., Wis. '18 Walter C., Mch. '07 Packer, Bert L., Mina. 	301
Walter C., Mch. '07 Packer, Bert I., Minn.	153
Packman, Lee S., I. S. 14 Backmood Ebenerer, Po	121
Daddaala Albant E Cm	203
Paddock, Albert E., Sy. '08 Ralph C., Sy. '15 William L., Cg. '73 Padelford, Donald C., Ro. '19 '19 '19 '19 '19 '19 '10 '10 '10 '10 '10 '10 '10 '10	236 237 58
Ralph C., Sy. 15 William L., Cg. 73	237 58
Padelford, Donald C., Ro.	211
Pae, Arthur W., To. '09	248
Paff, Joseph W., Lt. '99 Page, Caleb D., Cn. '73	74
'19 Pae, Arthur W., To. '09 Paff, Joseph W., Lf. '99 Page, Caleb D., Cn. '73 Clifton O., Bd. '13 Curtis H., Hv. '90	27
'46 Tam 5 Ro '02	286 207
Jay S., Ro. 92 Tay W., Wis. '97	296
'46 Jay S., Ro. '92 Jay W., Wis. '97 Joel S., Wms. '46	286
Joel S., Wms. '40 Lansford S., Ham. '62	00
U 4	20

Merrit B., My. '66	157
Robert H., Pa. '02	157 194
Merrit B., My. '66 Robert H., Pa. '02 Roscoe A., Cg. '14 Theophilus, Wms.	65
'38	283 213
William H., Ru. '73	213
Paine, David, Cn. '01	90 79
Frank D., I. S. '09	120 32
James M., Br. '86	32 121
Paul M., Le. '91	128
Sidney S., Br. '08	36 236
^{'38} William H., Ru. '73 William L., Ham. '54 Paine, David, Cn. '01 Frank D., I. S. '09 James M., Br. '86 John H., I. S. '18 Paul M., Le. '91 Sidney S., Br. '08 Walter S., Sy. '11 Painter, Charles C. C., Wms. '58	230
Walter S., Sy. '11 Painter, Charles C. C., Wms. '58	288
Rolland R., Mar. '12 Palen, Frederick P., Cn.	143
Lewis S., Cn. '00' Palmer, Albert DeF., Bd.	78
Allison R., Pa. St. '16 Amos D., Ro, & Co.	
^{'16} Amos D., Ro. & Co. ^{'05} Arthur C., Lf. '91 Benjamin W., Man. '76	199
^{'05} 70,	209 123
Benjamin W. Man.	123
'76	138
Benjamin W., Man. 76 Charles H., Ro. '69 David H., Ro. '60 David W., Cy. '68 Edward J. B., Bd. '1 Edward J. B., Bd. '1 Edward P., Sw. '06 Frederic, Jr., Hv. '00 Gustav S., Bd. '61 Herbert H., A. '07 Irving O., Cy. '87 Joseph N., Hv. '86 Roy H., Wms. '02 Samuel C., W. R. '73 William R., A. '49	204
David H., Ko. '60 David W., Cy. '68	203
Edward A., St. '02	222
Edward J. B., Bd. 1	1 27
Edward P., Sw. 00 Frederic Ir. Hy '00	104
Gustav S., Bd. '61	24
Herbert H., A. '07	21
Joseph N., Hy, '80	99
Roy H., Wms. '02	292
Samuel C., Sw. '95	225
'73	277 11
William R., A. '49	11
Wilson N., Hv. '90	100
773 William R., A. '49 Wilson N., Hv. '90 Pancoast, John L., Pa.	196
Papineau, Talbot M.,	,
McG. '04	135
19 Papineau, Talbot M., McG. '04 Pardee, Howard J., Le. '17 Parish, Lucius LaV. Nw. '02 Park, Frederick E., Mch	132
Parish, Lucius LaV.	
Nw. '02 Park, Frederick E., Mch	104
'06	153
John, Co. '17 Babart C. Mah. '04	73
John, Co. '17 Robert C., Mch. '04 Rufus H., Man. '76 Parke, Edwin Van B.,	138
Parke, Edwin Van B., Hv. '08 Baymond T Hr. '98	
Hv. '08 Reamond T Hy '08	109 103
Hv. '08 Raymond T., Hv. '98 Parker, Albert K., My.	105
	161
Barton L., Wis. 95	101
Carleton H., Cal.	296
Barton L., Wis. '95 Carleton H., Cal. '04	296 41
Carleton H., Cal. '04 Challen R., Cal. '02 Charles B. M- '05	296 41 41
Carleton H., Cal. '04 Challen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74	296 41 41 160 205
Carleton H., Cal. '04 Challen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88	41 41 160 205 128
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Ham	41 160 205 128
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Ham	41 160 205 128
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Ham	41 160 205 128
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Ham	41 160 205 128
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Mam '57 Edward A., Cg. '08 Edward O., Hv. '91 Francis, A. '72 Frederic, Bd. '97 Harry E. Pa. '10	41 160 205 128 90 62 100 14 25 195
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Mam '57 Edward A., Cg. '08 Edward O., Hv. '91 Francis, A. '72 Frederic, Bd. '97 Harry E. Pa. '10	41 160 205 128 90 62 100 14 25 195
Chailen R., Cal. '02 Charles B., My. '06 Charles B., Ro. '74 Charles J., Le. '88 Duncan McA., Ham	41 160 205 128 90 62 100 14 25 195

Henry C., Jr., Pa.

 nenry C., Ji., 1.2.

 '05

 Horace, A. '60
 13

 James C., Ham. '12
 96

 Joel, Ham. Hon. 113
 14

 John E., My. '01
 160

 John W., Le. '18
 132

 Laurence H., Tu. '00
 253

 Perry G., U. '41
 259

 Philo W., Cg. '12
 64

 Raymond H., Cy. '18
 56

 Theodore B., Tu. '10
 253

 Warren D., Wis. '94
 296

 Willfard C., Br. '76
 31

 William B., Hv. '97
 103

 Parkes, Walter G., Ro.
 208

 '00
 183

 '05 194 Parkes, Walliam R., Nw. '90 183 '00 William R., Nw. '90 183 Parkhurst, Charles W., Le. '93 128 Edgar M., Mch. '12 154 Frank E., Jr., Lf. '19 127 John R., Mch. '09 153 Parkin, Donald W., D. P. '16 88 Parks, Edward A., Cg. ¹⁰⁹ Joevert G., Pu. '16 202 Parmalee, Howard R., W. R. '66 Lucius B., Ro. '44 Parmelee, James H., Cy. 50 49 Parmely, Richard M., Cn. 74 '73 Parmenter, Frank S., Wms. '95 Le Clare F., Bd. '17 Parr, Donley J., Mar. '14 S., 291 28 144 Robert W., Mar. '16 144 Parrey, Porter B., U. '42 259 Parrish, Floyd G., Pa. St. '18 200 Parrock, Percy H., Tec. '01 241 '01 Parry, Edward H., Wms. '19 294 Edwin E., Ch. '06 Henry H., Cg. '82 Parshley, Wilbur B., Br. 45 **5**9 '86 32 Parsons, Alfred H., Sy. Parsons, Alfred H., Sy. '01 Andrew, Wms. '57 288 Arthur T., Tr. '71 Carl C., Mch. '96 Floyd Y., Ru. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Floyd Y., Ru. '97 Ca. '98 Floyd Y., Ru. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Floyd Y., Ru. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '97 Ca. '98 Ca. '97 Ca. '9 234 '01 Everett, Sy. '92' 232 Frank C., My. '81 & .'82' 16, 158 Russell G., Hv. '08 109

Digitized by Google

.

Stanley N., Cal. '14 43 Sylvester B., My. '61 156 Warren G., Cg. '78 58 more, George H., Passmore, (Minn. '12 Patch, Frank S., McG. 167 134 '99 James A., Tec. '99 Paterson, Charles G., To. 240 245 '96 Ernest R., To. '02 246 Lester A., Wms. '17 294 Robert C., McG. '98 134 Paton, Lewis B., N. Y. '84 174 Patrick, George E., Cn. 73 Howard, Bd. '19 28 Pattee, Ernest N., Ro. 206 '86 Patten, Maurice W., Wa. 272 Patterson, Amer C., Nw. '17 George C., Ham. '56 90
Graham C., Cn. '04 79
John, Co. '92 68
John, R., Cn. '02 79
Levi T., Cy. '98 53
Raymond S., Ru. '11 218
Robert A., Ro. '57 203
Sardis L., Le. '16 132
Thomas F., Hv. '92 100
William P., Ru. '01 217
William W., Cn. '00 79
Pattison, Arthur E., Nw. '88 '17 182 '88 Charles E., Ru. '84 214 Clarence E., Mi. '07 146 Frank A., Ru. '87 214 Philip R., Nw. '19 187 Thomas H., Ro. Hon. Walworth P., Ru. '18 220 Patton, Albert B., Co. 67 00 '98 266 Arthur L., Sw. '98 Randolph, C., D. P. William, U. '39 William, My. Hon. Paul, Ether S., 2d, Bd. '19 87 258 113 28 Paules, Charles E., Le. 132 '16 Pauley, Claude A., W. R. '19 282 Paull, Wilton C., Pa. '11 196 Paxton, John S., W. J. 273 '60 Payne, Frederick J., Le. 129 **'09** 153 Payson, Charles H., A. Eliot R., Ham. '69 George H., Ham. '73 92 Peabody, Charles, Wms. 283 '38 8 283 Frank C., A. '85 16 Frederick E., Ru. '99 216 Henry H., Cg. '66 57 John Q., A. '48 11 Walter R., A. '18 23 William H., Wms. 292 104

Peach, Arthur W., My. 161 J. Gordon, My. '11 Peacock, Roland H., Bd. 161 28

¹⁸ William, Jr., Cg. '19 66 Peake, Albert D., U. '70 263 Howard L., Ro. '94 207 Peale, John R., Lf. '02 124 Pearce, Arthur C., Cy. '00 54 Henry A., U. '03 266 Pearsall, Leo B., U. '10 267 Pearse, Nicholas, Ru. '70 213 Richard A., Ru. '70 213 Pearson, Arthur H., A. '18

Pearson, Arthur H., A. 15

Pearson, Auto-'77 Edward J., Cn. '83 Parker T., Cy. '99 Samuel W., Bd. '62 Pease, Burleigh, Cy. '51 Franklin B., A. '02 Tames J., Ham. '62 76 53 24 49 20 Franklin B., A. '02 20 James J., Ham. '62 90 John M., Bd. '62 24 Robert L., Wms. '07 292 Peaslee, Amos J., Sw. '07 227 Peck, Albert B., Sy. '14 237 Charles M., Ham. '18 97 Charleton T., D. P. '00 85 '00 85

85 Eliot J., Wes. '51 275 Frederick B., A. '86 17 George B., Br. Hon. 113 Henry A., Sy. '85 231 Howard B., Tu. '17 256 John G., Ham. '87 93 Kenneth A., Nw. '11 186 Lott M., Pa. '13 196 Orrin B., Ch. '18 48 Panson P. U '40 260 Lott M., Pa. 13 Orrin B., Ch. '18 Ransom R., U. '49 Samuel A., Pu. '14 William B., Br. '97 William T., Br. '70 48 260 202 34 233 30

- Peckham, Cyrus B., Br. 20 '66 Harold P., Wms. '04 292 Peddinghaus, Edward B., Mar. '81 140 Mar. '81 Pedley, Hugh S., McG.
- 136 '09 Norman F., McG. '0Ġ 135 Pedrick, George F., Wms. 291 **'96**

Pecke, Alonzo P., Ru. '59 212 Louis P., Ru. '97 216 Peet, Edward H., My. Peet, '05 Lyman W., My. '61 156 Peirce, Thomas M., Jr., Pa. '99 193 Pell, William H. D., Co.

- Pelton, Paul C., My. '18 162 Pember, Frederick H., Tu. '94 252
- endleton, Co... Br. '81 Cyrus H., A. '56 13 Lloyd R., Bd. '19 28 Nathaniel G., Co. '16 73 William H., Cg. Pendleton, Cornelius W., Br. '81 Hon. Penfield, Thornton B., Co. '90 & N. Y. '93 67, 176 Walker, Wms. '19 294 Pengelly, Thomas S., Ro. 12, 211

Penland, Harry O., D. P.

'09 Penn, Albert, Ill. '09 Charles T., Minn. & Wis. '12 167, William, Jr., Wis. 115 167, 300

'14 300 Penney, Charles F., Bd. 24

'60 Maurice D., Nw. '17 187 Pennington, Wimot S., Mch. '79 148

Pennock, Charles J., Cn. 75 James W., Jr., Wms. **'**80

203

John W., Hv. '17 112 Stanley B., Hv. '15 112 Penny, George A., Ham.

'74 02 Penoyer, Arthur S., Mch. 154

Chauncey W., Mch. '97 151

Penrose, Francis, Mar. '96

James B., Mar. '02 Penwell, Lewis, Co. '93 Peppel, Edward L., Ru. '02 142 68

219 16

Peppel, Edward L., Ku. 16 219 Pepper, Elbridge, A. '53 12 Percy, Carl L., My. '07 161 Perine, Harry B., A. '86 17 Willson H., A. '88 17 Perkins, Asa, Cy. '56 49 Carl A., My. '07 161 Charles N., Cy. '93 53 Clarence, Sy. '01 234 Clifford T., Bd. '15 28 Clover T., St. '08 223 Edward R., Sw. '11 228 Fred B., Br. '19 39 George M., Sy. '02 234 Henry F., Tu. '04 253 John T., Ham. '77 92 Judson O., Cg. '72 57 Niles L., Bd. '03 25 Philip H., Cn. '75 75 Sidney K. B., A. '51 11 Thomas H. D., Sw. '06

227 '06 Wilson N., Cg. '02 Perrone, Felix C., Mi. 62

147 '18 Gilbert C., Mi. '19 147 Perry, Arthur C., Jr., N. Y. 92 176

Y.¹⁹² Carl D., Mch. '92 Charles H., Wms. 150

Clayton S., Wis. '06 298 Clayton S., Wis. '06 298 Edward F., A. '96 19 Ernest B., Mch. '89 149 Harold H., Mch. '16 155 Henry T., Hw. '90 100 Herman, U. '49 260 Howard J., Wa. '16 271 Leslie L., Tu. '96 252 Oliver H., Jr., Tec. 1 21 289

'01 241

Hv. '8. '12 Oscar E., Hv. '83 Osgood, Wms. '12 Ray P., Hv. '00 Reginald D., Wms. QR 293 104 294

Robert G., A. '97 Stewart E., Wa. '11 William A., O. S. 19 270 189

'11 William H., Sy. '93 232 Penhallow, Dunlap P., William H., Sy. '93 232 Hv. '03 106 Peter, Alan G., McG. '19 137



Peterman, Roy L., Pa. 195 '10 Peters, Charles W., Cal. '15 43 Jerome D., St. '11 223 Oliver R., McG. '02 134 Victor B., I. S. '17 121 Wallace V., Pa. St. '14 199 Petersen, Charles, Neb. 169 '03 Harry V., Ill. '10 Peterson, Edwin H., U. 115 261 James H., Neb. '09 & Mch. '10 154, 170 Pethybridge, Charles E., A. '06 21 À. Petit, Frank T., Mi. '15 147 Petri, Franklin, Minn. '17 168 Gustave A., Minn. 163 Petrie, Jeremiah, U. '46 260 Pettingill, Alvah G., Tu. '90 Lee D., Bd. '16 Pettit, Robert W., Ru. 28 217 **'00** Petzoldt, William A., Ro. '97 208 Pevear, Munroe R., Tec. '11 Pew, William E., Nw. 242 Pew, '96 184 William H., O. S. 205 188 Pfaus, Albert, N. Y. '93 176 Pfautz, Forrest J., I. S. 121 Pfeiffer, Emil C., Hv. '89 99 Karl E., Cn. '12 81 Weyland, Cn. '16 82 Phelan, Joseph C., Pa. 193 Phelps, George H., Cn. 80 George H., Cn. '73 74 John W., My. Hon. 113 Kenneth A., Minn. 167 **'13** Thomas C., Bd. '10 27 Zenas M., Wms. '39 283 Philbrick, Frank A., A. '89 John A., A. '86 Philbrook, Eugene S., Cy. 17 53 '98 George R., Hv. '94 John A., Cy. '62 John F., Cy. '95 Phillip, Benjamin S Ham. '84 101 50 53 S., 93 Phillippi, William H., Le. 131 '09 Phillips, Albert C., Ham. 71 92 Albert D., N. Y. '90 175 Bradley, U. '46 260 Carrington B., W. R. 282 282 Clyde A., W. R. '13 281 Cyrus F., Sy. '04 235 Eben F., Hv. '98 103 Elnathan G., Cg. '72 57 Henry, Sy. '93 232 Henry, Sy. '93 Henry S., Le. '0 Howard, I. S. James L., Bd. John L. T., V ⁷05 130 '08 120 ⁷60 24 Wms. 286 John W., Cg. '82 50

Lebbeus R., Wms. 283 '36 ¹³⁶ 283 Leslie B., Tu. '06 254 Oscar B., O. S. '14 190 Thomas A., To. '05 247 Willard T., Bd. '09 26 William C., U. '49 260 William H., Cy. '04 54 William L., Br. '81 32 Phinney, Albert J., W. R. '90 278 Alexander Van V., Cal '08 42 Cal '08 42 Frank D., Ro. '78 205 Herman K., Ro. '77 205 Sedley H., Ro. '12 210 Phipps, Charles B., Cg. '01 62 George R., Cn. '15 82 Howard M., Cg. '07 63 Roy C., Wis. '11 299 Ross E., Tu. '00 253 Samuel E., Sw. '12 228 Pickard, Rawson J., Wis. '03 298 03 Roy M., My. '05 Pickering, Hayden M., Wis. '15 160 Pickett, Edwin J., Ro. '56 203 Joseph K., W. R. '54 276 Roswell C., Wis. '15 301 Pickrel, William G., Mi. 146 Piddock, Charles A., Cg. 57 Piedra, Harry T., Bd. '17 28 Pierce, Allin H., Sw. '19 239 Arthur N., Ro. '10 210 Carlton B., Ru. '76 213 Charles L., Ro. '02 209 Charles M., Wms. '57 288 Charles T., Tu. '03 253 Chester H., Cy. '11 55 Daniel A., Cn. '82 76 David S., Wms. '49 287 Edward A., Wms. 288 '58 288 8 Frank L., Tu. '98 George C., Cn. '09 George L., Bd. '61 Grant, Bd. '03 Harold M., Cal. '15 Henny R A '53 252 80 24 25 44 Heman H., U. '54 201 Henry R., A. '53 12 Horace G., Ro. '74 205 Howard, Cy. '97 53 Jacob K., W. J. '69 274 James A., Cg. '73 58 James E., My. '61 156 261 James A., Cg. '73 James E., My. '61 James L., Cal. '12 Laurence W., Wms. 43 '00 291) Leroy M., My. '(Levi M., Cy. '60 Lincoln, N. Y. '9 "---1 L. Cn. '06 '66 157 50 '91 175 Paul L., Cn. '06 Pierson, Arthur T., Ham. 80 90 57 George S., U. '75 Joseph J., Cg. '80 Nathaniel E., Wms. 263 Š9 284 ^{'41} Robert M., Ru. '96 216 Pike, Fred P. H., Cy. '98 53 Frederick W., A. '59 & U. '58 13, 262 (19, 264) U. '58 13, 2 Harry E., Cy. '02 Sumner T., Bd. '13 27 Pilger, Adolphus C., My. 160

Pilling, Robert, Jr., Pa. 103 '**00** Pillsbury, William F., Hv. '89 Pineo, John F., Cy. '14 Pinkham, Henry W., Br. 56 '88 ³⁶ James R., Cal. '02 ³¹ Piper, Frank S., Bd. '07 26 Walter E., Tec. '94 239 William S., A. '02 20 Pippitt, Percy I., Pa. ⁹⁵ 192 Printe, Ferey L., Fa. 192
Pirnie, George R., To. '01 246
Pirnie, Roderick, Bd. '18 28
Warren B., Hv. '15 112
Pise, David, Wms. '38 283
Pishel, Max A., I. S. '06 120
Pitcher, John B., Sy. '95 233
Pittr, Thomas P., A. '19 220
Malcolm S., Ru. '19 220
Sherman G., Ru. '88 215
William H., U. '60 262
Pixley, Martin S., Wms.
'44
285
Stephen C., Wms. Stephen C., Wms. '52[¯] 287 Place, George A., Sy. '76 230 Henry C., Hv. '14 111 Plaisted, Raymond E., Cy. ^{'15} Plant, William D., A. & Mch. '91 18, 150 Platt, Charles, Le. '90 128 Samuel, St. '97 221 William K., U. '40 259 Plimpton, George F., Hv. '111 '15 56 Plough, George H., A. '09 21 Harold H., A. '13 22 Paul H., A. '17 23 Plumb, Ralph H., Pa. '02 194 Plumer, Beman A., Mar. 00 Ray B., Mar. '03 142 Plummer, Charles G., Nw. '84 Nw. '84 182 Cornelius C., Br. '71 30 Frederick, Hv. '88 99 William E., Wis. '89 295 Poe, Merle N., Mar. '97 142 Pogue, Paul W., III. '14 116 Pokway, Myassah, Cg. '72 57 Poland, Rufus G., Ru. '04 217 '04 ^{'04} Poler, Donald S., Sy. '19 238 John S., Wms. '43 285 Polhemus, George W., Co. 72 12 Pollak, Charles P., Le. 87 128 Pollard, Harold S., Hv. 106 '02 Julian A., Neb. '05 170 Julian J., Neb. '06 170 Raymond C., Neb. '02 160 William F., My. '13 162 Polleys, Thomas A., Wis. 205 87 Pollitt, William C., Le. 130 '04 Pomeroy, Louis D., Ham. 08 Ralph B., Co. '98 Ray S., Pu. '14 Pond, Alfred W., Pa. St. '19 01 69 202 200 Aylmer D., Hv. '90 100 George G., A. '81 16

Gilbert P., Pa. St. 199 '15 Nathan C., A. '56 Theodore S., Ham. 13 '60 90 Washington I., U. '52 261 Pool, Charles H., Ru. '63 212 Poole, Fletcher B., Nw. 185 08 V8 Franklin O., Hv. '95 102 Irving, Hv. '11 110 Pooley, Robert H., Nw. '82 182 Poore, Emery B., Bd. '16 28 Pope, Albert J., Br. '94 34 Arthur U., Br. '03 36 Eben, A. '61 13 Eugene M., Cy. & Cg. '82 51, 59 Touis A Br. '74 '59 74 18 119 Louis A., Br. '74 Spencer G., Ind. '18 Popham, Clarke H., McG. '16 137 Porter, Albert G., Minn. 13 167 Alfred J., Pa. St. '19 200 Charles F., Ham. '84 93 Charles L., A. '52 11 Charles S., A. '19 23 Clyde C., O. S. '03 188 Ernest E., Pa. St. **'**11 198 Ernest R., D. P. '17 Frank A., Cal. '00 Frederick, Nw. '81 Gerald S., Cy. '19 88 4Õ Frederick, Nw. '81 182 Gerald S., Cy. '19 56 Gilbert B., Lf. '99 124 Harry H., Iil. '17 117 Henry A., Ham. '78 92 Jersse B., Nw. '00 184 John J., U. '43 259 Loyal C., Cg. '15 65 Morris N., Cg. '06 63 William D., Wms. 287 182 '50 287 William H., Hv. '98 103 William P., Wms. '48
Post, Charles I., Ru. '19 220
David E., Cg. '75 58
Edwin R., Ch. '07 46
Faul, Ch. '10 46
Richard B., Co. '93 68
Thomas, Wms. '58 288
Wilbur E., Ch. '04 45
Potter, Aaron, U. '42 259
Alden H., Mch. '83 148
Allen, Hv. '17 112
Arthur C., Ro. '97 208
Charles F., Br. '08 37
Daniel F., Jr., Cn. '16
82 '48 286 6 Edward C., A. '82 16 Edward H., Br. '75 30 Francis M., Ru. '09 218 Franklin, Ham. '74 92 Franklin H., Cg. '92 61 Frederick A., Cg. '81 59 George L., Hv. '91 100 Henry S., Cg. '92 61 Hobart B., Jr., My. 13 74 30 '16 82 **'**13 John M., Br. '74 30 Merritt F., Wms. '39 283 Nathan DuM., A. '14 22 William S., Wms. '52 287

Pottle, Ernest H., Bd. '09 26

Pottorf, John L. G., Br. 36 '03 Poulson, Elmer, W. J. 274 69 Pound, Edward H., Mch. '11 154 Edwin H., Wms. '56 288 George H., Mch. '04 152 Powell, Albert W., Wis. ^{'16} 301 Edward P., Ham. '53 89 Elmer E., Tu. '91 251 Frank W., Nw. '88 182 Isaac P., Ham. '60 90 John M., Ind. '14 118 John W., Minn. '93 163 Thomas B., Cg. '06 63 William A., Cal. '02 41 Power, Edward O., Co. '94 Frederic S., Cn. '13 81 '16 301 Frederic S., Cn. '13 81 Thomas A., Sy. '10 236 Powers, Harry P., My. '82 158 John O., Hv. '91 Llewellyn, Cy. '61 Powis, Gordon D., McG. '09 100 50 136 Pownall, Samuel L., Pa. 196 Poynter, Saint P., D. P. 85 Prado, Plinio da S., Hv. 105 102 Pratt, Albert M., Wms. '50 287 0 Alonzo A., U. '10 Archie M., Cal. '02 Charles, Cg. '69 Charles C., U. '74 Charles F., Ro. '84 Daniel J., Ham. '51 David J., Wms. & U. 9 258. 267 41 57 263 206 89 258, 283 A. '53 13 Edward H., A. '53 12 Elvin S., McA. '01 152 Emil B., W. R. '01 279 Eugene H., Cal. '19 44 Frank K., Br. '17 31 George L., Bd. '01 25 Harold S., Bd. '09 26 Henry A., A. '10 Henry G., Cy. '14 56 Henry L., Wms. '52 287 Herbert E., N. Y 44 176 '39 '94 Herbert L., Wms. '97
'97
Hiram A., A. '48 11
Howard F., Nw. '14 186
Jacob W., Wms. '55 288
John R., N. Y. '98 177
Llewellyn, Wms. '52 287
Louis A., Mch. '96 151
Louis M., Cal. '01 41
Lyde S., Bd. '12 27
Merritt B., Ch. '04 45
Samuel H., Br. '63 29
William W., Cg. '79 59
Preble, Fred M., Cy. '81 51
Paul, Bd. '03 25
Prendergast, Joseph S., Cal. '15
Prentice, Albert M., Cg. **'9**7 291 Prentice, Albert M., Cg. \$7 '67 Ernest A., Cg. '98 62 Harry E., Tec. '13 243 Prentiss, Albert N., My. '91 159 Arthur A., Ru. '13 219

Charles E., My. '64 156 Charles W., My. '96 159 Norman A., A. '54 12 Paul D., Ru. '14 219 Robert W., Ru. '78 213 Samuel L., MCh. '85 149 Thomas, My & Tu. 8 159, 252 roott Harold M B4 252 '98 Prescott, Harold M., Bd. 28 Henry W., Hv. '95 Jay G., Ham: '15 Moses J., Cy. '57 Preston, Charles F., Pa. St. '11 '95 102 15 97 40 St. '11 Chauncey D., Pa. St. 198 '08 198 ^{'08} 198 Ebenezer J., Cn. '75 75 George M., Cy. '52 49 Henry A., W. R. '93 219 Howard W., Br. '83 32 Raymond A., Br. '14 38 Ross McK., Cn. '19 83 William J., To. '14 248 Prettyman, Horace G., Mch. '85 149 Price, Charles M., Hv. '09 109 '09 9 Frank L., Sw. '95 226 Frederick B., Sy. '86 231 John C., Wa. '13 270 John L., W. R. '15 282 John McC., O. S. 191 John M., Le. '12 Lawrence M., Tu. 131 **'**03_ 253 Lin W., Ill. '07 115 Marriott, Sw. '03 227 Philip, Sy. '77 230 Reginald C., Sw. '06 227 Stuart E., A. '15 23 T. Rowe, Jr., Sw. 00 115 227 230 '19 229 William A., Lf. '89 122 William C., Jr., Le. 17 132 William H., Tu. '01 253 William L., Mi. '13 146 Prichett, Frederic W., Pa. '04 194 Pridgeon, Charles H., Lf. 122 Priest, Elijah, U. '43 Prindle, Carlyle C., Cal. 259 '17 44
 Charles H., My. '84 158
 John G., Wms. '13 293
 Lyman D., Wms. '13 293
 Lyman D., Wms. '47 286
 Marshall E., Nw. '17 187
 Proctor, David G., Co. '01 70
 Fletcher D., My. '81
 & A. '82 16, 158
 Homer F., To. '18 249
 Bedfield My. Hon 113 '17 Fletcher D., My. '81 & A. '82 16, 158 Homer F., To. '18 249 Redfield, My. Hon. 113 Redfield, Jr. Tec. '02 241 Richard W., Tec. '94 239 William H., My. '63 156 Prosser, John L., W. R. 282 '16 2107, Earl D., I. S. '10 282 Frouty, Earl D., I. S. '10 282 George S., Hv. '97 103 Leonard A., Br. '06 36 Prutzman, Charles D., Pa. St. '18 Prutzman, Charles D., Pa. 200 Prutzman, Charles D., Pa. Puckrin, Andrew E., Nw. 184 Puffer, Lewis R., Cn. '14 Pugsley, Edward L., Wms. '46 '14 82 286 Eugene W., Wms. 284 '41

18

Rawlings, Roy W., D. P. '08

Pullen, Lloyd W., Wis. Pulsifer, Charles L., Br. 78 31 Pults, Cecil C., Mi. & Pu. 147, 202 Watson R., Mi. '11 146 Purdue, Samuel, D. P. '17 88 Purdy, Charles R., Sy. 235 '04 Marinus S., Ru. '00 217 Roe, Man. '75 138 Purinton, Alwyn C., O. S. 190 '14 190
 Bernard S., O. S. '12 190
 Charles E., Cy. '95 53
 Francis B., Cy. '94 53
 Herbert R., Cy. '91 52
 Lauriston L., Bd. '61 24
 Solon W., Cy. '05 54
 Wallace, Cy. '01 54
 Purvis, Robert McB., Le.
 '15 132 '14 15 Putnam, Bertrand F., Tu. 251 132 '92 2 251 Charles, U. '47 260 Douglas, Mar. '81 140 Douglas, Mar. Hon. 113 Edward P., Cy. '07 55 Frank W., Tu. '97 252 Israel, Mar. '82 140 John H. S., Ru. '13 219 Joseph W., Tu. '91 251 Kendrick S., Ham. 4 91 '64 4 Leigh B., Ill. '11 Louis R., Mar. '85 Scott B., Tec. '11 Willard, A. '60 Willard J., A. '59 William D., Wms. 9 116 85 140 242 13 '49 287 Putney, William B., Wms. 289 ⁶³ 289
Pye, George W., Ro. '80 205
Hugh J., Minn. '10 166
Pyke, James T., Br. '80 31
Pyle, Dan, D. P. '00 85
Robert, Sw. '97 226
Stephen D., Br. '10 37
William B., A. '91 18
Quade, Edward C., Ro. '13
211
Ourseau George H. Neb **'**63 Quereau, George H., Neb. 170 107 Quigley, Harry N., Mch. 150 Quinby, William E., Hv. Quincy, Edmund, Le. '13 132 Quinn, Stephen, Minn. 168 17 Quint, J. Harley, I. S. 121 17 ¹⁷ Raab, Harry F., Pa. ¹¹³ William, Le. ¹⁰⁴ Race, Ernest E., Cg. ¹⁹¹ Fred A., Ro. ¹⁸⁷ Rackeman, Felix, Cn. ¹⁸² Padaliff, Clayton S. '13 196 130 60 206 76 Radcliffe, Clayton S., Neb. '13 Raftery, John J., A. '05 Ragle, Benjamin H., D. P. '12 Paggdala Farl' Y. W. 171 20 87 Ragsdale, Earl J. W., Tec. 242 Raine, Leslie H., My. '89 158 Rainey, Punderson A. Pa. St. '07 198 Rake, Wilbur F., Mar. 144

Raley, Frank J., A. '93 George S., A. '92 Ramaker, Benjamin A., Ro. '10 George W., Ro. '09 Ramsay, Alfred C., Cg. 18 210 210 65 '14 Edward J., Cg. '18 Ramsburg, Charles J., Cn. '99 Ramsdell, Leroy A., Bd. 66 78 Thomas J., Cy. '86 Rand, Edward K., Hv. 28 52 101 Francis, Wms. '49 George F., Jr., Pa. 287 '16 William H., My. '65 156 Randall, Clarence B., Hv. 111 197 Clarence W., Hv. '05 107 Frederick S., U. '86 264 Harold L., Cg. '18 66 Harrison MacA., Mch. 150 '93 Henry D., A. '02 John H., Minn. g. '92 '02 20 * Cg. '92 Winslow H., <u>61,</u> 163 Nw. 186 Randolph, Edward F., Sy. 233 '96 Edwin M., Cg. '98 Rankin, John O., I. S. 62 120 '08 Robert J., Lf. '87 Stanley F., O. S. 122 188 '05 '05 William B., A. '52 11 Ranlett, Arthur G., Tec. 239 Yannenberg, George L., Wis. '14 300 Ranney, Frederic T., Wms. '84 289 Timothy P., Wms. & A '51' 1287 11, 287 A. William W., Wms. 289 185 Ranslow, Eugene J., My. Ranslow, Eugene J., My. '66 157 George H., My. '01 160 Ransom, John C., Ro. '79 205 Reno P., Mch. '17 155 Rapp, Charles E., Ill. '05 114 Prederic J., Pu. '10 201 Louis B., Tec. '03 241 Walter L., Tec. '00 241 Rapson, George W., Br. '97 Porick Charles W. Mar 157 Rarick, Charles W., Mar. '74 139 Rath, Morris C., Sw. '11 228 Rathbone, Leland D., W. Rathbone, Leisuu ..., 278 Samuel H., Neb. '11 171 Rathjen, Arthur, Ro. '06 & Co. '10 Raub, Arthur, Ro. '06 Raub, Arthur L., Lf. '05 125 Clyde W., D. P. '10 Edward B., D. P. '97 85 Reuben S., Lf. '04 124 Raudnitz Earl H., Pa. 197 Milton F., Pa. '17 197 Raul, Harry L., Lf. '09 125 Rausch, Chester C., Hv. 109 00 Rauschenbusch, Walter, Ro. '85 206

P., '08 Wayne R., Ill. '15 Rawolle, Frederick C., Co. '05 117 70 Rawson, Edward D., A. Ray, James C., St. '07 Rayburn, Henry A., D. P. '96 223 25 ^{'96} 85 Raymond, Chester G., Wa. '10 270 George T., Br. '74 30 Henry K., U. '39 258 William C., Ro. '89 206 William O., Co. '96 69 Rayner, Edwin A., A. '79 15 Raynolds, George C., Wms. '61 289 Raynofod, Robert W. U. Raynsford, Robert W., U. '19 269 Read, Charles H., Wms. ⁵³ 287 Clayton A., Mch. '88 149 Conyers, Hv. '03 106 Frederick F., Ru. '09 218 George R., Br. '68 29 James W., Wa. '17 271 Philander, A. '59 113 Rufus C., Tu. '94 252 Reade, Robert C., To. '05 247 Readio, James H., Jr., Br. '13 Rearsn. Leon, Tu. '10 255 '53 287 Br. 13 Reagan, Leon, Tu. '10 Walter F., D. P. '10 Reasor, Eugene F., Pu. 255 87 17 Record, Charles A., Tec. 202 241 Isaiah, Cy. '62 Stillman H., Cy. '60 Wellington, A. '77 Redding, Herbert E., Ch. 50 15 14 Paul S., Minn. '02 Reddy, Walter C., N. Y. 164 '91 175 Redelings, Leslie H., Nw. '09 185 Redfern, Edwin C., Ro. 208 '01 Redfield, Nelson M., U. '87 264 Redington, Harry M., W. R. 10 Redman, Gladstone E., Sy. '17 Reed, Albert C., Wms. 281 238 2 Alfred H., Wa. '13 270 Arthur B., Tu. '16 256 Byron W., U. '06 267 Carl L., Co. '12 72 Charles E., Neb. '04 169 Charles G., Cy. '13 55 Charles H., Ru. '16 219 Charles S., Tec. '16 243 Clark L., I. S. '12 121 Edwin, Bd. '58 24 293 '12Eugene A., Jr., Hv. ² ¹⁰⁰ Eugene L., Ro. '99 ¹⁰⁰ Frank C., Mi. '15 ¹⁴⁷ Frank O., A. '99 ¹⁹ Harold H., Ham. '19 ⁹⁷ Henry M., N. Y. '71 ¹⁷³ Henry W., Sy. '77 ²³⁰ John, Wms. '48 ²⁸⁶ Karl W., Mi. '13 ¹⁴⁶ Martin B., Cal. '14 ⁴³ Paul W., Le. '18 ¹³² Perry, D. P. '07 ⁸⁶ 100 '92

86

Richard S., My, '05 160 Roy M., My. '04 160 Theodore W., Wms. '10 & Wis. '11 293, 299 Victor A. Cy. '94 53 Theodore W., Wms. '10 & Wis. '11 233, 299 Victor A., Cy. '94 53 Vincent M., Nw. '14 186 Willard, Hv. '91 100 Reeder, Frank E., Lf. '06 125 Reel, Charles H., Le. '08 131 Leidy R., Pa. '00 193 Rees, John G., Cg. '11 64 Reese, Charles A., Br. '02 35 Frank, Minn. '11 167 Franklin E., Ham. '95 94 Harry, Lf. '05 125 Paul P., Le. '03 130 William C., Lf. '08 125 Reeves, Beauford H., Mch. '14 154 Fiord E., U. '18 269 Henry E., Hv. '12 111 Regin, Earl L., Ham. '12 96 Francis L., Ham. '14 96 Reid, Benjamin W., Ro. '75 75 205 Edward S., McG. '08 135 Fawcett A., To. '06 247 John, N. Y. '70 173 John S., Sw. '13 228 William, A. '02 20 Reifsnyder Samuel K., Lf. '93 123 Reigart, Harry R., O. S. 189 Reighard, Jacob E., Mch. 148 '82 Reighley, Frederick G., Man. '74 138. Reiley, Robert J., Co. '00 70 Reilley, Thomas T., N. Y. '05 178 Reinhart, McClain, Hv. 111 12 Reinhold, Franklin P., W. R. '95 279 Reinsch, Paul S., Wis. 205 '92 Reiss, Otto M., Wis. '13 300 Rembe, Walter J., N. Y. 181 '18 Remele, William A., My. 157 76 Remington, Charles A., Br. '67 Remley, Walter B., 111 Remley, Walter B., 111 Harold, A. '06 William, Ro. '59 Remley, Walter B., Ill. 29 35 71 74 21 203 117 Renick, Robert L., D. P. 86 **'**06 Renshaw, David F., Ro. 210 210 Renwick, Ward J., U. '96 265 Reppert, George H., Tec. '08 Reach, Emery C., Pa. St. 199 Retan, Fred S., Cg. '89 60 Reuling, Ralph E., I. S. 121 14 Rex, Jeremiah B., A. '85 16 Reynolds, Charles H., Mch. '00 151 ch. '00 151 Charles L., Wa. '19 272 Clarence W., Ro. '01 208 Fdward S., Wis. '15 301 Frank P., N. Y. '90 175 George F., Nw. '85 182

John F., My. '75 157 Louis G., Ro. '06 209 Raymond J., Ro. '04 209 William C., N. Y. '90 175 William P., Ro. & A. William W., Br. '07 36 chart, Arthur P '84 Rhinehart, Arthur F., Cg. John K., Ru. '59 Rhoades, Winfred C., Co. 212 68 '94 Rhoads, Robert L., Pa. St. '12 199 Rhodes, Charles L., Nw. '84 182 Daniel, Cn. & Cg. '72 & Br. '73 30, 57, 74 Edgar E., D. P. '91 84 bantet, 73 30, 57, 74
Edgar E., D. P. '91 84
Edgar L., Neb. '02 169
James F., N. Y. '67 173
Rice, Adams T., Br. '15 38
Arvin L., Sy. '07 235
Charles E., Ham. '67 91
Edward C., C. '01 54
Edward C., C. '01 54
Edward C., C. '03 37
Frederick H., Sy. '08 236
George B., Sy. '17 238
John M., Ro. '59 203
John M., Rv. '91 100
Kingsley L., Nw. '19 187
William B., Wms.
'44 '44 William G., Jr., Hv. '14 111 Rich, Adoniran J., Cy. 62 Harry F., Cn. '98 Herbert G., Cn. '94 78 77 Richard, Paul W., Wis. 301 '19 301
Richards, Charles, U. '41 250
Charles E., Ro. '60 203
Charles F., Cy. '55 49
Charles W., D. P. '99 85
George M., Wms. '04 292
Henry H., Hv. '98 103
James A., Hv. '90 104
John, Wms. '55 288
Lewis E., D. P. '02 86
Thomas G., Tec. '94 239
William B., Hv. '09 109
William H., U. '85 264
William T., Mar. '81 140
Zalmon, Wms. '36 283
Richardson, Albert M., 19 Richardson, Albert M.,
 Charleson,
 52

 Bertrand C., Sy. '93 232
 232

 Cecil J. C., To. '17 249
 242

 Charles C., Cy. '87 52
 248 51

 Charles S., Cy. '83 51
 26

 Daniel W., A. & U.
 '57

 13, 262
 4 '00, 17
 Edwin A., A. 30 Elliott, Sw. '02 227 Ernest S., Tu. '98 252 Frederic B., Mch. '95 151 Gilbert B., A. '53 12 Hamilton P., A. '84 16 Hamilton P., A. '55 12 Edwin A., A. '90 Hamilton P., A. '84 16 Henry J., A. '55 12 James B., Wms. '00 291 James C., Cy. '11 55 Jeremiah D., Ru. '02 217 John P., A. '70 14 Martin L., A. '56 13 Myron W., Hv. '86 99 Oscar K., Minn. '90 163 Ralph, Mar. '14 144 Richard P., Mar. '18 144

Richmond, Clark S., W. R.'11 281
 '11
 281

 Erastus D., Ro. '93 207
 J. L., Br. '80 31

 James L., My '08 161
 Louis O., W. R. '97 279

 Miles S., Tec. '99 240
 Norman L., Br. '85 32

 Thomas E., W. R. '11
 O. S. '13 190, 281

 William Ham '54 00
 Yata '194
 & O. S. '13 190, William, Ham. '54 William, Jr., Hv. '18 Richter, John C., Mch. 190, 281 '54 90 v. '18 112 87 140 Rickards, James S., D. P. '08 86 Ricker, Daniel J., My. '09 161 Elmer A., Cy. '87 52 Justin M., My. '06 160 Rowland V., My. '17 162 Shipley W., Bd. '08 26 Ricketts, Howard T., Nw. '94 183 Rickner, James C., Br. '15 38 Reilly, Harold W., Ro. 211 Riddell, Hiram P., Ro. 206 88 Riddle, William M., Pa. St. 11 St. '11 198 William S., Wa. '18 272 Riddlesbarger, Madison, Wes. '54 275 Rideout, Reuben A., Bd. '61 Rider, Edward H., U. 24 266 Ridgeway, Sidney, Mar. 139 74 Ridgway, Erman J., Nw. 183 Ridings, Edward J., Nw. 184 '97 Riesgo, Ralph A., N. Y. 178 05 Rifenbary, Chester B., Sy. '17 Rifenbergh, William G., Wms. '08 238 Wms. '08 293 Riffert, John S., Sw. '16 229 Riga, Joseph C., Pa. '14 196 Riggs, Charles H., Ru. ⁶² Harry T., Cy. '95 Righter, George W., U. '53 William A., U. '42 Rightmeyer, Peter M., U. '42 212 261 259 259 Rightor, Fred E., Ill. '03 114 Rigler, George W., Br. '80 31 Riker, James M., N. Y. 174 '76 Thad W., A. '03 20 Riley, Andrew G., Wms. 284 2 Charles E., Cg. '14 65 Lester H., Co. '92 68 Miles C., Wis. '09 299 William A., D. P. '97 85 William G., Nw. '05 185 Zelotus E., Tu. '08 254 Rinehart, Charles R., Lf. 124

Roy M. D., Ru. '15 219 Royal P., A. '05 20 Samuel E., Hv. '07 108 Wilbur P., Cn. '14 82 Willard D., Cg. '79 59 William H., Wms.

291

'00

Riopel, Edmund E., W. J. '67 273 Riordan, Jeremiah D., Wa. '13 270 Ripley, Erastus, U. '40 259 Franklin, A. '76 15 Theron M., Mar. '90 141 Rippey, Thresher A., Hv. 100 Rishell, Paul W., Pa. St. '14 199 Ritchie, John R., Minn. 16 168 Prescott C., Wis. '11[¯] 299 Rix, Carl E., N. Y. '16 Roantree, William F., Cg. N. Y. '16 181 '04 63 Robb, Alexander G., Cn. 73 S Edwin F., Cn. '70 Roland W. T., McG. 74 205 135 Robbins, Albert C., Jr., St. '19 224 St. '19 224 Arthur H., Cy. '16 56 Ellison, Ham. '49 89 George W., N. Y. '19 181 Henry E., Cy. Hon. 113 Joseph, Hv. '95 102 Paul G., Bd. '05 26 Warren S., Sy. '85 231 William D., Lf. '90 122 Roberson, Ray W., D. P. '17 88 Poherton, Kanash B Roberton, Kenneth B., McG., '16 137 Roberts, Alfred E., A. **'**05 20 Alfred E., Pa. St. '10 198 Archie B., Pu. '13 201 Byron T., Sw. '12 228 Charles F., Tu. '06 254 Charles H., N. Y. '86 174 Claudius H. M., Tec. 112 243 David K., Ro. '10 Emmor, Sw. '11 Ernest M., Sw. & A. 210 228 1 22, 228 Harley F., W. R. '84 278 Herbert B., Ru. '91 215 Herbert S., U. & Co. '1ī

 Herbert S., U. & Co.

 7
 268

 Hiram H., Hv. '98 103

 Howard F., Ro. '09 210

 John T., Jr., Co. '07 210

 John T., Jr., Co. '07 71

 John W., Cg. '90 60

 Lewis H., Mar. '16 144

 Marshall E., A. '18 23

 Oliver B., Hv. '90 100

 Preston T., Sw. '12 228

 Sidney L., Hv. '04 107

 Stacy L., Hv. '04 107

 Stacy K., Wa. '18 272

 William G., U. '92 265

 William H., Sy. '81 231

 William H., N. Y. '92 176

 eertson, Albert J.,

 '17 268 Robertson, Albert J., Minn. '15 168 Minn. 15 168 Alexander H., Jr., U. '12 268 Charles S., Sy. '89 232 Daniel J., U. '76 263 Henry M., U. '42 259 James H. H., McG. 17

'15 137 James M., To. '14 248

John F., D. P. '89 84 John J., A. '84 16 Robert A., W. R. '74 277 William H. F., Tu. 84 251 '88 William S., U. '42 259 William W., Jr., Cn. '17 82 Robey, William H., Jr., Hv. '93 101 Robins, George S., Ru. ¹¹³
Robinson, Albert, Cy. '93 53 Charles A., Yu. '09 254
David H., Ro. '59 203
DeWitt C., Pa. '98 193
Edgar S., Tec. '16 243
Ezekiel G., Br. Hon. 113
George H., Cal. '13 43
George M., Cy. '50 49
George W., Ru. '69 213
Harold A., Tec. '12 243
Harold A., Jr., O. S.
'18 219 13 '18 Harry A., Ro. '09 Henry W., Ham. '97 Howard H., W. R. 210 '97 94 ,87²⁸¹ '14 James H., Hv. '87 99 John McC., W. R. & i. '70 145, 277 Mi. ii. '70
 145, 277
 Kenneth A., Bd. '14 28
 Lloyd N., U. '11
 267
 Louis N., Sw. '05 227
 Louis S. B., Hv. '97 103
 Max G., Mch. '17
 Milton K., Ro. '12 210
 Raymond McL., Ro. 210 10 Richard L., Sy. '76 230 Robert C., Wms. '40 284 Rodman H., U. '43 259 Ronald S., Cal. '18 44 Samuel T., W. J. '63 273 Theodore G., N. Y. & Co. '05 Thomas R., Hv. '01 105 William A., W. R. '72 272 '10 210 ⁷⁷² 277 William D., Ro. '96 208 William P., Le. '18 132 Robson, Frank H., Ham. 93 187 Seward, Cg. '75 58 William N., Ham. '16 97 Rockefeller, Claudius, Ru. '73 213 773 Rockwell, Charles W., Ham. '05 Jarvis, Wms. '54 William D., Sy. '82 231 Rockwood, George A., Mw. '58 My. '58 156 Jeremiah E., Ro. '63 204 Richard B., Wms. 294 294 '16 Rodabaugh, Harry R., Mi. 146 '06 Jesse L., Mi. '09 146 Rodenbach, Lorenz D., Ro. '96 208 Ro. '96 William T., Man. '74 138 Rodger, David R., Ham. '82 George H., Ham. '83 Robert W., Ham. '83 93 06 '14 Charles L., Tec. '04 241 James, Ham. '65 91 Ralph C., Cn. '05 79

Rodman, Andrew J., U. 261 '53 Daniel S., Wms. '45 285 James A., Neb. '14 171 , Clifford G., Mch. Roe . 99 151 John N., Lf. '87 John P., Wms. '57 Roehrig, Frederick L., Cn. '83 122 288 76 Rogan, Daniel H., A. '57 Ralph F., Cn. '97 Rogers, Ambrose S., U. '40 13 78 259 Asa L., U. '71 Benjamin W., Ro. 263 '57 203 7 203 Charles G., Sy. '97 233 Charles R., Ru. '11 218 Charles T., Bd. '15 229 Edmund K., Cal. '07 42 Edward B., A. '87 17 Edward E., My. '78 158 Fyrett I., Jr., U. 77 267 107 267 7 Frederick T., U. '80 264 Gardner, Tec. '02 241 George W., O. S. '13 3 190 Harold A., Hv. '11 100 Henry, N. Y. '19 181 Homer, Wms. '52 289 John A., Sw. '15 229 Louis B., Ham. '57 90 Louis P., Nw. '11 186 Mark H., Wms. '00 291 Mason A., Tu. '08 254 Newell W., Tu. & ec. '14 243, 256 Oscar B., My. '15 162 100 Tec. cc. '14 243, 256 Oscar B., My. '15 162 Raymond S., Sy. '05 235 Robert, U. '48 260 Samuel D., Wms. '41 284 Samuel J., Ru. '59 212 William C., U. '50 261 William H., Pa. St. 7 200 '17 200 Rogerson, Francis C., Hv. 111 111 Rogge, Daniel, N. Y. '06 178 Rolfe, George W., Hv. '85 98 Rollason, Herbert D., Br. 38 13 Roller, Duane E., O. S. 18 101 Rollins, Gershom B., Cy. 55 '13 · 113, 253 Rollo, Eber M., Wms. '37, 253 Rollosson, William H., Wms. '40 Romel, Oscar, Mch. '94, 150 Rommell, George W., Le. '08 '08 131 Roney, William H., Mi. 147 '18 Rood, David, Wms. '44 285 Lynn, Minn. '09 166 deRoode, Albert, Hv. '04 106 Roodhuyzen, Henry G., W. R. '16 282 Roome, Allison B., Ru. 216 96 Rooney, Francis J., A. James A., Cy. '12 Roorbach, George B., Cg. 55 62 '03 Roosa, Charles T., Ham. 05 '06 George W., U. '09 267

Root, Benjamin T., Le. 130 ¹⁰⁶ Edward P., A. '71 14
 Franklin T., Tec. '02 241
 Harry M., Cg. '05 63
 Herbert D., Le. '18 133
 John W., N. Y. '69 173
 Louis D. Ca. '08 80
 Martin N., A. '49 11
 Ralph, Tec. '00 241
 Wartin N., A. '49 11
 Ralph, Tec. '00 63
 William L., Cg. '05 63
 William L., Cg. '00 63
 Roots, Logan H., Hv. '91 100
 Roper, Solon S., Br. '76 31
 Rorebeck, Edwin F., Mar. '95 141 '05 Rosch, Harry E., O. S. 191 '17 Roscoe, Edward M., My. 159 '96 Rose, Carlton R., Mch. 150 Levi, Wms. '39 Perley J., D. P. '00 Reginald W., Mch. 283 85 '17 155 ¹¹⁷ 53 Samuel G., Neb. ¹¹⁰ 171 Walter S. Sy. ¹¹⁶ 237 William E., Pu. ¹¹⁹ 202 William W., Tu. ¹¹² 255 Roseboom, Alfred B., Meh. ¹¹²
 Koseboom, Alfred B., Mch. '02
 152

 Mosekrams, Joseph, U. '39
 258

 Roselle, Chilion, Ru. '00
 217

 Rosenberg, John, U. '41
 259

 Rosenberg, H. '96
 216

 Rosenberg, Julan, U. '39
 258

 Arthur P., Ro, '00
 208

 Erle F., Pu. '17
 202

 George, III. '09
 115

 Harry S., St. '08
 213

 Herbert E., Mar. '17
 144

 Hiram E., Minn. '96
 164

 Joseph A., Cr. '56
 49

 Leoncio, Co. '92
 68

 Napoleon B., Pa. '03
 194

 Stanley G., McG.
 '03
 Mch. '02 152 '09 136 9 Stuart A., McG. '09 134 William C., Lf. '09 125 seter, Newton H., 297 William C., Lf. '09 125 Rosseter, Newton H., Wms. '49 Henry P., To. '09 248 Rost, Hilbert R., Mi. '18 147 William F., U. '73 263 Rotenbach, Louis O., N. Y. '91 Roth, George B., W. R. '06 Bothwell Thomas H. Br Rothwell, Thomas H., Br. '93 34 Rounds, Charles E., A. 16 83 Roundy, Charles P., Br. 35 '00 Rodney W., A. '99 Rouse, Sherman, Sy. '93 Thomas H., Wms. '93 232 '47 286 Rowe, Arthur C., Cg. '96 61 Benjamin E., D. P. '96 Frederick W., Cg. '87 60 Harry S. A. '97 19 Henry G., Wms. '94 290 John M., Jr., Lf. '00 124 John T., Le. '07 130 Louis H., Ro. '98 208 Richard B., U. '96 265

Rowell, Arthur W., Br. 34 25 '94 ^{'94} Cheney D., Bd. '90 Fenton C., Cg. '88 Forest A., Cy. '01 Kowland, Dix H., Sy. '95 233 George M., My. '83 158 John A., To. '96 245 Rudolph E., Tu. '11 255 Rowlands, Hugh O., Cg. '72 57 William R., Cg. '74 William W., Mar. 58 '74 139 Willis L., Cg. '91 Rowley, Alfred W., Sy. 60 235 ¹⁰⁷ 233 Charles H., My. '68 157 Charles W., Sy. '79 230 Earle P., Wa. '14 271 Lincoln E., Sy. '88 232 Lorne E., McG. '03 135 William E., McG. '01 34 Roy, Bert W., U. '03 266 John J., Cg. '14 65 Kenneth W., Tec. '15 '07 '15 243 Royal, Kent T., Cy. '15 Royce, John A., U. '13 Lucian, Wms. '39 Royse, Alvin O., D. P. '92 56 268 283 84 Rubin, Joseph, Bd. '15 Ruckman, John H., Pa. 28 '93 Rudd, Willis N., Cn. '80 Ruddell, Noel C., Ind. 192 75 119 Ruddle, George A., Le. 128 '86 Rudolf, Vernon I., To. 249 18 Rudolph, Robert L., N. Y. 176 '92 Rugg, Charles P., A. '54 Ruliffson, Raymond J., Wms. '00 12 291 Rumery, Clarence B., Bd. 25 '01 Rump, Charles A., Ill. '06 Guy H., Ill. '04 Rumsey, Daniel C., Ro. 114 '59 203 Rundle, Bennett S., N. Y. '05 Robert A., Cg. '10 Rundquist, Elmer T., Ill. 235 178 64 '18 117 Runyon, Mefford R., Ru. 220 Rupert, Alva E., Mi. '10 146 Lewis L., Mi. '08 146 Ruperti, Justis O., Wms. '18 294 Rush, Charles W., Man. 138 Rushmore, David B., Sw. '94 & Cn. '95 78, 225 John W., Jr., Ham. '16 97 ¹¹⁶ 97 Rusk, Booth, Mar. '80 140 John, Mar. '75 139 William J., To. '95 245 Russ, Harry B., Bd. '95 24 Witton B., Pa. '98 193 Russel, William C., Cn. Hon. Iohn Mar '85 113 John, Mar. '85 141 Charles, Mar. '89 141 Howland, Cn. '76 75

Russell, Alexander W., Jr., Pa. '87 Arthur B., A. '88 17 Blinn W., Bd. '07 26 Clarence, Ch. '08 46 Donnell L., Neb. '09 170 Edward C., Pa. '16 197 Edward T. C., Cn. '79 75 79 75 Edward W., Ch. '12 Francis E., Cy. '93 Frederick A., N. Y. 47 53 '04 178 4 George F. W. R. '99 279 George W., Bd. '00 25 Henry B., A. '81 16 James E., Cn. '87 76 James E., Jr., Co. 7 73 7 73 James P., Tu. '98 252 John A., Minn. '18 168 Maurice B., Ro. '92 207 Philip A., Tcc. '14 243 Renouf, Tec. '15 243 Richard A., Neb. '12 17 Thomas A., To. '99 246 Washington A., Ro. 8 208 '98['] Rutherford, John McG. '18 В., 137 Rutledge, John D., St. 223 '11 Ruttan, Francis N., McG. 135 '08 Rutter, Josiah B., Tu. Kutter, Jusan --- 256 '14 256 Ryan, Edward J., Cy. '12 55 George G., My. '74 157 James C., Le. '01 130 John J., Ro. '83 206 Joseph J., Ind. '18 119 Ryder, Ambrose, Wms. 286 286 46 Earl R., Cn. '15 82 Erastus C., Cy. '81 51 Frank C., My. '11 161 Frederick B., Wms. '92 290 ⁹² 220 Frederick W., Ill. ¹¹⁴ & Le. ¹¹⁶ 116, 132 John C., Cy. ¹⁸² 51 Rykenboer, Edward A., Ro. ¹¹² 210 Ryno, Corydon M., Ru. 210 Sackett, Darius C., Ham. 91 '64 George L., Nw. '92 183 Martin R., Sy. '80 230 Philo W., Cg. '71 57 Sadler, Alvin G., Br. '73 30 John W., Sy. '96 233 Safford, Homer E., Mch. 1.50 '92 36
 Sage. Gene M., Neb. '10 171 George N., Ro. '05 209 John H., Wms. '42 284 Oliver M., Wms. '42 284 Volney A., Ro. '63 204
 Sagendorph, Frank J., 214 Sagrario, Saturnino A., Le. '04 130 Sailor, Lyman B., Mch. 148 '79 St. Clair, Julius R., Mch. '17 Paul S., Nw. '06 155 185 St. George, Harry L., McG. '00 134



St. John, Charles E., Mch. '81 Sale, John W., D. P. '07 Salisbury, Charles S., St. 223 12 Fred P., Ro. '02 203 John H., Ru. '75 213 Stuart McF., St. '07 223 Sallee, Jesse D., D. P. 209 213 '06 Salmon, Edward D., Ro. 211 Salisbury, Edward V., Hy. '08 109 Hv. '08 Salt, Charles F., O. S. 190 Clifford G., O. S. '06 188 Salter, Robert, Ro. '97 208 Sames, Albert M., Wis. '04 296 Sammis, Warren E., Co. 67 87 Sampson, Arthur W., Hv. 109 Samuel, Edward E., Sy. 232 '91 Samuels, Thomas W., Ill. nborn, Francis H., Cal. '18 115 Sanborn, Cal. '18 44 Frederick L., Cg. '86 60 George W., Mch. '93 150 James M., Cy. '80 51 John P., Jr., Hw. '00 104 Vincent G., Co. '15 73 Walter L., Bd. '01 25 Sanborne, George E., A. '53 12 12 °53 Sanchez, Adolfo R., Le. 132 Alfredo J., Le. '01 130 Rafael F., Le. '98 129 Sand, Jacob, U. '39 258 Sanders, Eugene M., U. '00 266 James G., O. S. '03 Marshall D., Wms. '03 188 '46 286 Walter M., Pa. St. '17 200 Sanderson, Elisha, Cy. '86 52 Sands, Benjamin J., Hv. 100 nor Sandt, Charles A., Lf. 124 '00 Sandy, Grant L., Neb. 172 ^{'15} Phillip A., D. P. '06 86 Ralph A., D. P. '06 86 William J., D. P. '97 85 Sanford, Alfred T., Sy, & Cg. '78 58, 236 Clarence R., N. Y. 15 **'86** Emmons H., Sy. '87 232 Estes B., A. '01 20 Heman H., Ham. Hon. 113 Jesse H., Jr., Le. 132 John K., N. Y. '11 180 Sidney W., My. '09 161 Wayland H., A. '12 22 Sankey, James H., Ro. 207 Sanson, Thomas A., U. 262

Santee, Harold E., Cn. 79

Sargent, Albert A., My. '94 159 Bradley V., Jr., St. 224 '15 ¹³ Earl S., O. S. '15 190 William A., Tu. '10 255 Sarles, Edgar H., Ru. **'99** 216 John A., Ru. '94 Sater, Chester W., Cg. 216 '16 65 John E., Mi. & Mar. '75 Satterthwaite, George, Sw. 227 139, 145 Sauer, Ernest W., Cn. '16 82 Saunders, Joseph H., Tu. 252 95 Lewis E., Ro. '97 208 Robert O., Ro. '06 209 Savage, Charles H., Ro. 203 '61 203
Charles K., Ru. '13 219
Cornelius S., Br. '78 31
Daniel F., A. '57 13
Harold R., Tu. '14 256
Herbert K., Ru. '12 255
Ray K., Ro. '03 209
Saville, Huntington, Hv. '93 '61` 101 ⁹³ Sawhill, James E., W. R. ¹⁰² Sawtelle, George, Mar. ¹⁵ & Le. ¹¹C 132, 144 Melvin F., Cy. ¹⁹⁵ Sawyer, Arthur, D. P. ¹²Ching W. A. 100, 87 ¹²Ching W. A. 100, 87 Charles H., A. '80 Eugene F., W. R. 15 281 Fernald D., Cy. '00 Frederick K., W. R. 54 282 '16 James H., Mch. '99 151 John P., W. R. '83 278 Leicester J., Ham. '59 90 Lorenzo S. B., Ham. '62' 50 Walter P., Wis. '05 298 Ralph E., Bd. '07 26 Willard N., W. R. 278 Saxe, Alfred J., Sy. '94 233 George G., Co. '87 67 Saxon, Olin G., Hv. '14 111 Isaac A., U. '39 258 Sayer, Lucius E., Jr., Wms. '07 292 Sayers, Samuel C., D. P. '03 86 Sayles, John M., Cg. '00 62 Robert W., Hv. '01 105 William R., Br. '64 29 Sayre, Adolphe M., Hv. '99 Edward A., I. S. '06 120 Herbert A., I. S. '07 120 William N., Wms. '46 286 Scannel, John J., N. Y.

'08 179 Scarborough, Duncan, Bd. 28 '19

Horace P., Cal. '16 44 Robert R., Cal. '12 43

Scarr, Francis J., Ru. '17 220 James B., Ru. '16 219 Schacht, John H., Ill. '03 114 Schafer, Elmer J., Nw. '07 Schaeffer, Rupert C., Jr., Sw. '15 Schaible, Cornelius E., Cg. '99 Cg. '99 Schall, Elias F., Mch. 62 140 Scharpf, Carl F., Lf. '15 126 Schauffler, Henry A., Wms. '59 288 Schautz, Arthur G., Pa. St. '18 St. 200 St. '18 200 Scheibley, Frank McC., _ L.f. '98 124 Scheinpflug, Fred J., Wis. 15 301 Schell, Henry E., N. Y. 175 '88 Richard M., Co. '95 69 Schellens, Eugene L., McG. '15 137 Schemm, George C., Mch. '86 140 Schenck, Cornelius, Ru. ⁷⁷⁹ Cornelius F., Ru. '13 219 Harold W., Ru. '13 219 Henry, Hv. '03 106 Isaac S., Ru. '73 213 Jacob W., Ru. '70 213 John V., Ru. '62 213 Warren R., Ru '90 215 Scherer, Philip C., Jr., Br. '15 38 Robert G., Cn. '83 76 Schermerhorn, Albert Y., U. '48 Schief, Alwin J., Cg.'10 64 214 '79 Schied, Alwin J., Cg. '10 64 Schildge, Harry A., Tu. '03 253 Schilling, Karl H., Cal. 117 44 Schleicher, Allison R. Pu. '14 202 Schleiter, Howard G., Hv. '00 Schlotterbeck, William C., 256 200 104 Tu. '15 Schmidt, Alfred M., N. Y. '19 August C., Neb. '10 171 Edgar C., W. R. '05 280 Gustavus A., Ill. '03 114 Oscar, Pa. '00 Stephen N., Mar. '17 '17 144 Schmieding, Walter F., Sy. '12 236 Schminke, John C., Mar. 139 Schmollinger, Albert E., Ind. '09 118 Schmutz, George L., Le. '15 Schneberger, George F., Nw. '16 187 Schneider, Ferdinand T., Tec. '92 239 Schnepp, Emerson E., D. P. '95 P. '95' 8> Schnitzler, Theodore E., Wis. '08 299 85 Schnyder, Frederick E., Lf. '99 124 Schoch, Henry C., Pu. '13 201 Schoff, Albert L., Cn. '14 82 Frederic, Cn. '71 74

Harold K., Cn. '08 80 Schoonmaker, Elmer L., 219 Schorger, Arlie W., O. S. '08 Schory, Herbert J., O. S. '10 189 S. '10 Ralph M., O. S. '11 189 chouten, Charles P., 165 Schouten, (Schrader, George R., Ham. '18 Ham. '18 William L., Ill. '14 116 Schram, Harry F., Mar. '18 Schranck, Henry C., Jr., Wis. '11 Valentine E., Wis. 299 '07 Walter J., Wis. '14 300 Schreckengost, Robert W., 132 Le. '16 Schreiner, Edward, Cn. & Mch. '99 78, von Schrenk, Trifon, Co. 151 09 71 Schroeder, William E., Cn. '94 77 Schroeter, Edward J., Cn. '14 82 Robert H., Cn. '19 Schubarth, Cromwell T., 83 Br. '76 Schuett, Walter W., Nw. & Wis. '14 186, Schule, Hugo A., Tec. 31 300 242 '10 Schulte, Theodore E., Jr., N. Y. '16 181 N. Y. '16 Wilfred A., W. R. 280 '08 Schultz, Andreas H., Sy. 238 Schulze, Howard R., Tec. 242 '11 Schumacher, John G., Jr., 266 '11 U. '01 200 William H., Cn. '73 74 Schumann, Edward A., Pa. '01 193 Weederick P., Wis. Frederick P., Wis. 296 '95 Theodore P., Wis. **'95** 296 Schurtz, John G., Mch. '81 148 Schutt, Warren E., Cn. 79 ካስና Schuyler, George W., Cg. 50 '81 William C., Ham. 05 '03 Schwab, Frank W., O. S. '02 Schwartz, George L., Wa. 271 '02 188 '14 Herbert W., Sy. '84 231 Schwarz, George F., Hv. '95 102 Herbert F., Hv. '04 107 Schwarzwaelder, William O., N. Y. '74 174 Schwerdtfeger, Emil, Cn. 75 77 Schwin, George P., D. P. '03 86 Sciple, Charles M., Lf. 123 Sclater, Arthur N., McG. 136 '09 Scofield, Donald C., Tec. 240

Edson A. H., Cn. '73 74 Hiram, U. '53 261 Scott, Albert L., Br. '00 35 Alvin E., Minn. '15 168 Andrew H., Ham. '87 93 Arthur H., Sw. '95 226 Alvin E., Minn. '15 168 Andrew H., Ham. '87 93 Arthur H., Sw. '95 226 Carroll E., Tu. '17 256 David C., Mi. '70 145 Elvin E., Nw. '90 183 Forrester H., Pa. '06 194 Frank W., Neb. '10 171 Harvey D., Mch. '12 154 Howard B., A. '74 14 Jacob C. E., Cn. '88 76 James H., W. J. '67 273 James M., W. J. '67 273 James M., W. J. '68 274 John A., Bd. '98 25 John C., Nw. '14 186 John H., Ro. '71 204 John H., Ro. '71 204 John H., Ro. '71 204 John H., Ro. '72 257 Robert G., N. Y. '14 180 Thomas E., Nw. '06 185 Thomas S., W. R. **4** 277 Walter K., D. P. '02 Walter O., Tec. '94 Winfield, Ro. '59 '02 86 239 203 Scovel, Arthur D., Ham. ⁹⁶ Carl W., Ham. '88 93 Chester P., Ham. '04 95 Dwight, Ham. '54 90 Louis A., Ham. '54 90 Scovil, Carlos N., Le. '01 130 Henry H., Le. '00 129 Scoville, Augustus E., R. '84 06 Scoville, 32 John H., Tec. '11 243 Scribner, Ernest R., Cy. 56 '17 Scriven, Gardner R., U. 260 '49 Scruggs, Stuart B., Le. 132 Scudder, Clarence G., Ru. oy 215 Jared W., Ru. '83 214 William H., Ru. & N. Y. '78 174, 214 Scull, George F., Ru. '95 216 Scully, Hugh D., To. '06 247 Scupham, Edward J., Ill. '18 Seabury, George T., Tec. 241 '02 Raymond M., N. Y. '1<u>3</u> 180 Seacrest, Frederick S., Neb. '17 172 Seagrave, Albert E., Cg. '86 60 Seaman, Franklin T., A. '07 Searl, Eugene M., Cg. '71 57 Searle, Charles H., Ham. 01 69 9 91 Edward V., Ru. '91 215 Homer W., Ham. '70 91 John P., Ru. '75 213 Lorenzo W., A. '78 15 Raymond B., Ru. '16 219 Robert B., Ham. '98 94 Robert W., Ru. '15 219 Stephen, U. '50 261 Jes. George I. Ro. Searles, George J., Ro. 208 '97

James D., My. '19 162 Jasper E., Minn. '99 164 Sears, Charles H., Cg. '98 62 Nathan H., Neb. '09 170 Oliver M., Wms. '42 284 Stanley C., Tec. '00 241 Seasongood, Murray, Hv. '00 105 '00 105 Seaton, John W., Br. '11 37 Seaver, William N., Hv. '00 Seawright, Arthur DeW., Pu. 11 Sebring, Arad J., Ru. '59 212 Elbert N., Ru. '62 212 Sedgwick, James, Wms. '41 See, Arthur M., Ro. '12 210 Seeber, Claude V., Wis. '87 295 Seedorff, Henry C., Co. 73 Seeger, Earl W., Pa. '14 196 Gustav R., Minn. '11 167 Walter G., Minn. ina 166 Seeley, Frank H., My. 156 '63 156 Henry M., My. Hon. 113 Lewis G., Mch. '94 150 Nicholas J., U. '48 260 Wirt D., Sy. '15 237 Seely, Walter H., Ru. '98 216 Seggie, William, Jr., N. Y. '96 176 Segoine, Harold R., Ru. 218 Segur, Seth W., My. '59 156 Seibert, George G., N. Y. 175 180 Seip, Edward LaW., Lf. 123 Selleck, John K., Neb. 171 12 Sellery, George C., To. 97 246 Sellew, Timothy G., Mar. Waldo W., Co. '13 Welles H., Co. '11 Selmser, Henry M., U. 142 72 258 Semper, Frederick W., Le. '93 129 Semple, Morris V., W. R. 280 Sengstaken, Charles W., Co. '17 71 Co. 1/ Sengstacken, John H., Co. 14 Royal F., Sy. '13 237 Setzer, George W., Jr., Ch. '19 48 Ch. '19 48 Severance, Carlton S., Wms. & My. '89 158, 290 Charles N., Ham. '85 93 Claude M., My. '83 158 Frank B., Ham. '87 93 George W., Ham. '80 93 Martin E., My. '70 157 Milton L., My. '59 156 Samuel A., Br. '79 31 Wilbert N., My. '85 158 Severn, Herman H., Cg. '96 61 61 '96 Severy, Clarence L., St. 223 '08 ^{'08} Sewall, Edgar F., Bd. '09 ²²³ Lyman, U. '40 259 Willis F., Tu. '90 251 Seward, Frederick D., W. R. '70 277

Richard H., St. '12 223 Sexton, John R., Ru. '11 218 Wilson D., W. R. '77 277 Seymour, Bela N., Wms. '52 Charles R., W. R. 70 Joel M., W. R. 70 277 John, Wms. 751 287 John A., A. '49 11 Leland S., Wis. '16 301 Murton A., To. '15 249 Paul H., Mch. '92 150 Richard A., To. '18 249 Seyms, George B., Tec. '03 Robert W. 241 Robert W., Tec. '05 241 Shackford, Lester B., Bd. 27 Shackleton, Frederick J., Sy. '81 231 Sy. '81 Shaefer, Harry F., Mch. ^{'10} 154 Shafer, Carl B., Mi. '09 146 Delmar R., Sy. '02 234 Elwood W., Sy. '03 234 Henry L., Pa. '96 192 John D., W. J. '66 273 Luman I., Ru. '09 218 Morgan R., N. Y. '96 176 Ralph H., D. P. '17 88 Theodore, Ru. '79 214 William B. Jr. Cn. William B., Jr., Cn. **'98** 78 Shaffer, Jacob H., Co. 68 '91 Shake, Clarence A., D. P. '10 ¹¹⁰ Edwin F., D. P. '14 87 Shakespeare, William MacI., Tec. '16 243 Shand, Frank C., Lf. '11 126 Shane, Louis H., Mar. 140 '83 Shaner, Earl L., Pu. '14 202 Shanley, Thomas J., Jr., V '10 179 William P., Shannon, Mi. '73 145 Shapleigh, Alfred L., Hv. '92 100 Sharman, John E., To. 249 '17 William H. B., McG. '14 136 Sharp, Alexander B., Le. '93 Ozora T., D. P. '92 84 Robert E., W. J. '64 273 Sharples, Lawrence P., Sw. '12 228 Philip T., Sw. '10 228 Samuel F., Mar. '75 139 Shattuck, Amos F., A. 150 13 Shaw, Albert W., Minn. 163 90 Archibald M., Ham. '5G Carleton A., Hv. '95 102 David A., A. '71 14 Don B., I. S. '12 121 Edward P., Wes. '52 275 Franklin W., Lf. '04 125 George A., Nw. '19 187 George W., Br. '65 29 Harry J., Co. '94 68 Henry H., My. '65 156 James M., W. R. '71 277 James T., Cal. '05 41 James T., Cal. '05 41

John A., Cy. '88 52 Judson W., Cy. '58 49 Mark G., Wa. '18 272 Robert P., W. J. '65 273 Samuel F., Wms. '55 288 Wilfred B., Mch. '04 152 William H., My. '78 158 Willis O., Ro. '91 207 Winfield L., Hv. '00 105 Shayne, Roy M., Wms. '03 '03 202 ^{'03} 292 Shea, Herbert M., Bd. ^{'14} 28 Michael F., My. ^{'15} 162 Shearer, Augustus H., Ru. ^{'99} 216 Shedd, Ephraim C., Mar. 141 '93 93 Gale C., Tec. '14 243 John C., Mar. '91 141 Paul W., Tec. '14 243 William A., Mar. '87 141 Shedrick, Smith C., My. 159 '07 Sheehy, Vincent H., Tu. 254 200 Sheets, Thomas M., Mar. '01 141 Sheffield, Albert H., Br. 35 '99 Charles S., Ro. '60 203 Shelby, Cass K., Le. '92 128 Sheldon, Arthur J., Sy. 235 '05 Charles B., Wms. '47 286 Charles M., Br. '83 32 Charles W., Cg. '81 59 David H., Ro. '57 203 Frederick B., My. '83
'83
George C., Neb. '13 171
George W., Ham. '63 91
John J., Cg. '90 60
Lucian A., Neb. '06 170
Robert K., Sy. '07 235
Samuel B., Wms. '47 286
Stewart, Ham. '48 89
William A., Cal. '00 41
Shelland, James C., U.
'71 263 158 '83 263 Shellenberger, John M., Lf. '93 Shenck, Frank H., Le. '98 123 129 Shenk, Arthur B., Nw. 13 186 13
13
Shepard, D. C., Cn. '93
Earl D., Sy. '92
Edwin H., Sy. '00
Frank, Wms. '56
Frank, W., Cn. '86
George C., Cn. '89
Leonard G., Cn. '04
Oliver D., Sw. '14
Oliver D., Sw. '14
Oliver D., Sw. '14
Cy. '59
Lucius F., Cy. '58
Shepherd, Frank C., Tec. '22 77 232 234 288 76 77 79 228 124 70 94 50 '92 239 '92 239 Sheppard, Edmund C., To. '10 248 To. '10 William C., Cy. '89 Sherburne, Arthur, Minn. '10 52 ¹⁰ ¹⁰ ¹⁶⁶ Sherer, Ralph, O. S. ¹2 190 Sheridan, Joe, O. S. ¹4 190 Joyce T. E., Nw. ¹8 187 Robert M., Cal. ¹⁰⁹ 42 Sherin, Arthur H., N. Y. 179 '08

Gilbert W., N. Y. '11 180 Sheritt, John S., Mar. '15 144 15 Sherman, Charles E., Tec. 241 '00 Clifton L., A. '88 17 Dempster D., Co. '12 72 Elijah B., My. '60 156 Floyd E., A. '73 14 Floyd E., A. '73 14 Henry L., Tec. '09 242 John C., Tec. '95 240 Linus E., My. '61 156 Philip D., Br. '02 35 Sherrer, Harry S., Lf. '96 & Pa. '99 123, 193 Sherrill, Alvan W., Pa. 01 193 ^{'01} 193 Samuel B., A. '58 13 Henry R., Mar. '19 144 Sherry, LeRoy B., Cal. & Ill. '10 42, 115 Sherwin, Carrol T., Minn. 168 '18 Sherver, Will H., Mch. '89 96 150 Shields, Thomas A., Lf. '06 William H., Ro. '65 204 Shilliday, Rexford, Co. 73 Shimp, Byron W., Cg. 65 '17 Shipherd, Henry R., Hv. 08 109 Shipley, James H., N. Y. '96 176 '96 176 Shipman, Charles W., W. R. '92 Shippee, Carl C., Hv. '01 105 Lester B., Br. '03 36 Shieler, George H., Mar. 10 144 Shive, Stewart S., Le. 130 '04 Shiverick, Arthur, Cn. '13 Shmidheiser, Edward G., 197 81 Pa. '17 Pa. 17 Shoards, Joseph F., Cg. 57 '68 Shoebottom, Lionel R., To. '17 Shoecraft, Matthew J., 11 '46 _____260 '68 U. '46 Shoemaker, Edward J., 172 Neb. '16 Lester B., Sw. '17 229 Shoffstall, Frank St. C., Jr., W. R. '17 282 Shonkwiler, Fred A., Ind. °16 Shorey, Harold E., McG. '07 135 Short, Walter C., Mar. 141 ·01 Shortlidge, Jonathan C., Sw. '96 226 Shotton, Bruce G., Le. 131 '10 Shoudy, Joseph E., Wms. 292 '05 Shuler, Laurence T., U. 263 **'68** Shumway, John M., Nw. 185 '09 Shurly, Burt R., Wis. 296 Shurmann, William R., Wis. '96 296 Shurtleff, Flavel, Hv. '01 105

Shute, Henry M., Tu. '02 253 Philip C., Tu. '13 255 Sibley, Robert, Cal. '03 41 '43 crant, Wms. & U. '43 259, 285 William G., Mar. '81 140 Sickler, Harvey C., Lf. '95 905 Sickles, Walter, N. Y. '92 176 Siebecker, Carl E., Le. 15 132 Sieber, Joseph B., W. R. 280 '08 280 Siefert, Carl F., Wis. '00 297 Siegel, Joseph H., Le. 2.'96 129 Sigafoos, Robert S., O. S. 13 190 Sigler, Willard J., W. R. 279 Silcox, Claris E., Br. '11 37 William L., Wms. '44 285 Sill, Amos H., U. '48 Silver, Bruce R., N. Y. 260 14 Frank V. C., Nw. 180 187 Silvernail, William H., U. 262 Silverthorne, Frederick W., Pa. '15 W., Pa. '15 Simmermacher, Elmer R., 121 Simmins, Henry C., Le. 131 **'09** Simmons, Andrew C., N. Simmons, America 181 Clayton B., Cg. '04 63 Fay A., My '02 160 Joseph P., Cg. '18 66 Otis F., Bd. '06 26 Parke E., Cn. 81 75 Simms, Nelson C., A. '05 20 Simon, Trevor B., O. S. '07 189
 Simonds, Edward, A. '85 16
 Edwin H., Ham. '13 96
 Frank H., Hv. '00 105
 Herbert R., Wis. '08 299
 Marshall G., Wis. '15 301
 Ossian C., Mch. '78 148
 Ray W., Cal. '00 41
 William E., Br. '83 32
 Luman C., Minn. '95 163
 Simonson, George M., Ro. '84 Ro. '84 200 Stanley S., St. '15 224 Simonton, Lee H., Pu. 201 Villiam W., Bd. '18 28 Simpler, Albert A., Pa. St. '17 200 Simpson, Charles, Ham. 01 66 6 Elihu C., Mi. '71 Filmore B., Mar. 145 '15 144 ^{'15} ^{'15} ¹⁴⁷ ¹⁵ ¹⁵ ¹⁶ 12 72 Donald, Ro. '63 204 Ralph H., Co. '13 72

William P. L., N. Y. 179 '08[`] Singer, Henry B., N. Y. 176 Homer W., W. R. '09 280 Robert H., Pu. '18 202 William E., W. R. '05 280 Singiser, Frank W., Ro. 209 ⁷⁰³ Singleton, Francis **H** Nw. '96 Horace L., A. '55 John C., Nw. '95 Shelby M., Nw. '9 Willard B., D. R., 184 12 183 '91 183 P. 17 88 Sinks, Albert E., W. R. 281 ^{'09} 281 Sippell, Frederick W., Ham. '01 '92 & Tec. '02 68, 241 Edgar G., Nw. '98 184 Edward A., Co. '91 68 Sistare, William M., My. °09 15 162 Sitterly, Charles F., Sy. 83 231 Sittser, Charles W., Sy. Sizer, Nelson B., N. Y. 231 173 Wells B., Cg. '82 Skeele, Edward E., A. '85 Skelsey, Albert W., Nw. '95 85 16 183 Skelton, Leonard L., Nw. '85 192 Skiff, George E., Ro. '15 211 Skillicorn, John H., Cn. 76 Skillin, Carl D., Bd. '12 27 Waldo T., Bd. '11 27 Skillman, William J., Ru. 212 '60 Skinner, Avery W., Sy. '92 232 ⁷⁹² Henry R., Br. ¹⁸⁵ Merton R., U. ¹⁹⁵ Robert L., U. ¹⁹⁸ Scott W., Jr., U. ¹⁹⁵ Slack, Charles G., Mar. 140 '81 Comfort I., Ham. 90 '60 '60 90
Ezra A., A. '78 15
John B., Le. '95 129
William H., Mar. '81 140
Slade, John J., Nw. '06 185
Leon J., Minn. '19 168
Lester P., O. S. '11 189
Louis P., Wms. '93 290
William A., Br. '98 35
Slater, Dayton O., Hv. '08 John R., Hv. '94 Slattery, Charles L., Hv. 109 101 100 ⁹¹ Slaughter, William B., D. P. ¹0 & Ill. ¹11 87, 116 Slavens, John, D. P. ¹93 84 Slayton, Abial H., A. ¹57 13 Slee, Matthew H., Wes. ¹55, 275 275 Sleight, Bevier H., Ru. 214 Slick, William A., D. P. 86 '01 Slie, Jonathan S., Ham. 91

240 ^{'95} 240 Fred E., Cn. '86 76 James G., W. J. '62 273 Slocum, Joel B., Cy. 93 53 Roy C., Minn. '04 165 William E., My. '04 160 Slosson, Harrison T., Co. '89 Theodore C., Wms. '17 67 294 Slusher, Dale, St. '07 Sluss, Edward E., D. P. 223 84 Homer O., W. R. '95 279, John W., D. P. '90 84 Sluyter, James S., Wms. Small; Hampton D. P., Cy. '58 Cy. '58 Henry S., Cn. '19 83 James E., U. '40 259 Robert O., Bd. '96 24 Uriel W., A. '54 12 Willard S., Tu. '94 252 William C., D. P. ^{'00} 85 William M., Tu. '96 252 Smalley, Archibald W., Mch. '98 151 Frank, Sy. '74 230 Harrison S., Mch. '00 151 Smallwood, Robert B., O. S. '17 Smart, John S., U. '62 Robert LeR., Ill. 101 262 '1Ă 116 Smead, Howard R., Neb. 170 Smeallie, James M., U. 260 '48 Peter, U. '53 Smedley, Arthur C., Sw. 261 226 '98 Smelser, Herman W., Ind. '16 Chase D., Pu. '11 Smiddy, Charles L., My. 118 201 '13 162 162 Smith, Albert T., Pa. '08 195 Alfred DeW., Pu. '19 202 Allard, Wis. '98 296 Andrew K., Wms. '47, 286 Andrew M., Wms. 286 ¹⁶ 286 Andrew R. G., Bd. '63 24 Arthur C., Nw. '83 182 Arthur H., Nw. '02 184 Arthur L., Bd. '09 26 Arthur L., Ro. '87 206 Benjamin B., U. '43 259 Bert N., A. '09 21 Burnett, Co. '00 & Pa. '9 Burnett, Co. '00 & Pa. '9' 69, 193 Bruce M., Wms. '15 294 Byron L., Br. '01 35 Carl H., Ro. '85 206 Carl R., Cy. '12 55 Carrona N., Mch. '83 148 Carroll H., Cal. '18 44 Cecil E., D. P. '06 86 Cecil H., Hv. '15 112 Charles H., D. P. '02 86 Charles H., Mar. '90 141 Charles H., W. J. '66 273 Charles S., Cg. '04 & Ich. '05 63, 153 200 63, 153 Mch. '05 Charles V., Ru. '98 216 Chester K., Neb. '07 170

Sloan, Alfred P., Jr., Tec.

'95



Clarence R., Ham. '78 92 Claude V., Ham. '04 95 Curtis N., Hv. '98 103 Cyrus, U. '41 259 Donald P., Wms. '02 292 Dwight G., Wms. '96 291 Edmund B., Wms. 2 28 162 289 2 Edward O., Cg. '84 Elwood C., Co. '04 Erastus G., A. '77 Ernest M., Cal. '17 Ernest R., Sy. '04 Everett P., Cy. '16 Frank F., Jr., Hv. 7 59 70 15 44 235 56 17 112 7 Frank M., D. P. '91 Frank M., A. '13 Fred M., A. '84 Frederick W., Ru. 84 22 16 '02 217 George C., Jr., Hv. **'**15 112 George E., Sy. '76 230 George G., Wms. '61 289 George H., Cg. '01 62 George R., Ro. & Ham. '70 W. 62, 204 K., Ro. & K., Ro. & George W., Cy. '83 51 Gerald B., Br. '91 33 Granville, Tec. '98 240 Harold L., A. '09 21 Harold M., Bd. '09 Harring' Harold L., A. '09 Harold M., Bd. '09 Harrington M., U. '80
'80
Harrison W., Hv. '95 102
Harry C., Mar. '17 144
Harry E., D. P. '06
& Cn. '12
Warry W., Pu. '19
202
Harry W., Pu. '19
202
Harry W., Pu. '09 201
Henry W., Pu. '09 201
Henry E., Cn. '06 80
Henry M., Ind. '13 118
Henry S. B., Bd.
'61
24 '80 264 Henry S. B., Bd. 11 22 14 Herbert C., III. '17 117 Herbert F., Sy. '13 237 Horace B., Wms. '47 286 Horace J., Wis. '89 295 Howard R., Mch. '11 154 Howard R., Mch. '11 154 Howard P., Pa. '93 192 Hugh A., Cy. '19 56 Irving D., Ir., Co. '13 72 Irwin F., Pu. '16 202 Isaiah P., Bd. '58 245 James H., If. '94 123 James H., Tec. '19 244 James F., W. R. '56 276 Jared S., Wms. '44 285 John W., Cn. '10 80 Joseph R., Pa. '95 192 Josiah T., Wms. '42 84 Jules A., Cn. '02 79 Justin, Ham. '64 91 Kendall K., Hv. '04 107 Kenneth O., Cg. '05 63 King, Hv. '05 107 Leathem D., Wis. '09 299 '61 24 King, Hv. '05 107 Leathem D., Wis, '09 299 Lee B., Cg. '12 64 LeCount L., Wis. '15 301 Leo B., Sy. '10 Lewis, Hv. '10 Lincoln B., A. '19 Lisle W., Neb. '09 236 110 23 170 Lloyd B., Pa. St. '07 198 Lorin W., Pu. '17 202

Louis deF., Hv. '96 102 Lowell C., Ham. '82 93 Lucius E., Wms. '43 285 Lyle H., Nw. & Mch. 215 155, 187 Lyndon A., Wms. **'4**0 287 Malcolm D., Cy. '08 55
 Martin, W. R. '95 279
 Mason C., Ham. '64 91
 Max M., U. '89 265
 Melvin M., Cy. '90 52
 Mial V., Cg. '18 66
 Milo B., O. S. '17 191
 Milton R., Jr., N. Y. 17 '07 179 Monroe W., Wms. '95 291 107 Townsend G., N. Y. '91 175 Vassie E., Pu. '15 Vincent, Mar. '96 Walter, Ham. '57 Walter C., Le. '06 Walter E., Sw. '17 Walter J., Nw. '02 Walter McM., Wis. 0 202 142 90 130 229 184 295 100 Walter S., Le. '17 Ward S., Cal. '12 Welcome A., Br. '65 Werner G., W. R. 132 43 29 '12 2 Wesley L., Br. '80 Will B., Cg. '93 William A., Mar. '01 William C., Hv. '85 William E., Ro. '04 William R., U. '40 William R., U. '40 William A., Cy. '62 Zerah C., D. P. '95 thera Charles H. Co. 281 31 61 142 209 259 75 23 50 85 Smithers, Charles H., Co. '03 Wilbur S., Sy. '80 70 230 Smoot, Harry E., Nw. '03 185 Harold L., Nw. '09 185

Marshall A., Nw. '05 185 William C., Nw. '07 185 Hamlet A., Ro. '11 210 Snashall, Jaboz, Cg. '69 57 Snedeker, Philip, Hw. '11 110 Snell, Alfred J., U. '17 268 Dewitt S., U. '19 269 Herbert L. W., Hw. '95 '95 102 Lewis E., U. '19 269 Moses P., A. '61 13 Squire H., Cg. '05 63 Sniggs, Clark D., Sy. '05 235 Snodgrass, Burrows, Mar. 15 144 Snow, Alfred J., Cal. '10 42
 Alva E., Tu. '87 251
 Benjamin W., Cn. '85 76
 Charles L., Cy. '97 53
 Francis H., Wms. '62 '62 Lense Lu, '10 '62 289 9 Clifford, Br. '77 31 Edmund N., Hv. '86 99 Edwin H., Co. '87 67 Frederick, N. Y. '05 178 George T., W. R. 278 '88 278 Somers, Kappa Y. 16 Somerville, Archibald T. B., Li. '90 Jay W., Sy. '90 Somes, Abraham J., Bd. 260 122 232 27 Sommer, Harry F., Cn. '03 70 Sommerville, William B., Wms. '16 Sonner, George F., W. J. '70 204 Soossen, William H., N. Y. '03 Sosman, John L., O. S. 177 **'**09 180 Robert B., O. S. '03 188 Soule, Allen P., Cy. '79 51 Charles E., Jr., McG. '10 136 Elmer F., Ill. '08 115 Harold W., Ro. '13 211 Harold W., Cy. '04 54 Herbert C., Jr., Ro. '16 211 6 211 Jonathan G., Cy. 557 49 Lyman T., W. R. 55 276 Martin B., Cy. '62 50 Roland P., Ro. '17 211 Seymour, Cy. '12 55 William L., Cy. '90 52 Southard, Elmer E., Hv. '97 103

Southwick, Andrew J., U. 261 Augustus B., Ham. '63 Russell B., Wms. '00 291 Southworth, Dana L., Br. 32 09 Irving, Br. '02 Thaddeus DeW., Sy. 35 231 '84 Winthrop M., Br. '01 Spafford, Arthur L., McG. 35 135 '07 Earle S., McG. '12 136 Spake, Lloyd C., Pu. '12 201 Spalding, Charles H., Br. 20 65 Fred M., Hv. '93 101 Samuel A., Tu. '94 252' ks, Comfort, Wms. Sparks, Comfort, 283 '37 James M., Jr., Pa. 1/ 197 Thomas A., Co. '12 72 Sparlin, Ezra M., Ro. '85 206 Sparling, Harry P., Mar. '07_ Wyndham C., Mar. **'09** 143 Sparrow, Bradford P., My. '74 157 Spaulding, Boardman C., Cy., '64 50 Cy. '64 50 Charles A., Ro. '94 207 Speakman, Franklin B., 133 Le. '18 133 Spear, Carlton J., Tec. 243 '16 Ellis, Bd. '58 Speare, Charles C., Cy. 24 51 '81 Harold R., Cy. '18 Spedick, Charles E., Ham. 56 '06 95 Speer, Guy F., Pa. St. '10 198 Speirs, Ernest L., Tu. 254 '05 Garrett DeF., Le. '09 131 William H., Le. '99 129 Spellmeyer, Henry, N. Y. . 173 66 Spelman, James H., Wms. 285 '44 Rollin H., W. R. '03 280 Timothy M., 2nd, Hv. '13 William C., Wms. 111 289 Spence, Frank A., Br. '77 31 Harry W., To. '97 246 Spencer, Alexander C., To. '07 247 289 Armon, U. '95 265 Clarence D., D. P. '15 88 Charles T., My. '15 162 Francis H., Cg. '95 61 Frank A., Jr., Hv. 107 107 '05 5 George S., Wis. '99 297 George T., Sy. '10 236 John M., Ham. '09 96 Julius, A. '53 12 Raymond T., Mi. '11 146 Walter F., Cg. '18 66 Sperbeck, George E., Cal. '10 42 Sperry, Francis L., W. R. 278 Lewis, A. '73 Spicer, Ambrose C., U. 14 261

Robert B., Sw. '90 225 Spier, Clarence T., Neb. '16 172 Spiller, Robert L., Co. 70 '00 Spinden, Joseph H., Hv. 108 06 Spinney, William A., Cg. Spiro, Jesse D., Mch. '09 153 Splawn, Lawrence L., Mch. '17 155 Spooner, Marvin L., Sy. 76 230 Spoor, Austin O., My. 157 '74
 157
 Spotton, Anson, To. '96 245
 Sprague, Ezra T., A. '55 12
 George F., U. '85 264
 Havitah M., A. '58 13
 Hollister T., Wa. '16 271
 James H., Wms. '50 287
 Richard L., Cy. '18 56
 Theodore M., Cg. '11 64
 Walter H., Minn. '07 166
 Walter K., Br. '17 38
 Suraker Livingston '7A Spraker, Livingston M., Sy. '11 236 Spring, Leverett W., Wms. '63 289 W., 289 Wms. Springer, F Franklin W., 163 Minn. '93 Harry L., Cy. '95 53 John W., N. Y. '13 180 Walter G., Mar. '17 144 Spry, Earl M., Le. '09 131 Squier, George L., Wms. 205 Wesley, A. '59 Squire, Clark A., Wa. 285 13 271 Squires, Paul C., Ham. 17 07 William H., Ham. 188 03 Staats, Raymond B., Jr., Ru. '06 218 Ru. Ru. '06 Stacey, Alfred E., Jr., Sy. 235 Stacy, Albert W., Minn. Gardner W., Bd. '09 26 Stafford, Bert L., My. '01 ⁷⁰¹ • John W., Tec. '16 243 Russell H., Minn. & Cal. '12 43, 167 Samuel S., U. '44 260 Thomas W., Wms. '47 47 286 Stahl, Charles E., Nw. 185 03 Charles R., Pa. St. '08 198 Stahman, Arthur, A. '14 22 Stair, Jacob W., Le. '06 130 Stalker, Arthur W., Mch. 149 84 Stanard, Albert C., Mch. 149 '84 Stanbury, James G. S., To. '96 245 Stanfield, George L., Mar. 144 '14 Stanford, George E., Cn. 77 '92 Stanforth, David W., D. P. '18 P. '18 Stanley, Charles A., Jr., Mar. '01 142 Fred, D. P. '94 84

¹⁴⁰ Myer H., O. S. ¹⁴ 190 Ward A., <u>Minn. &</u> Wis. ¹⁰ Charles I., Tu. Stanton, Charles I., Tu. .256 17 Donald T., Cn. '15 Louis, Wa. '18 Staples, Charles J., A '96 82 272 19 Henry B., A. '19 Leon C., Cy. '03 Scott D., Cy. '16 Starbird, Robert S., Ch. Ž3 54 56 45 203 Stark, Clifford, Cg. '94 Everett D. R., Ham. 61 89 '52 Gerald R., Wis. '15 301 Starkey, Glenn W., Cy. '05 54 Staughton, Neville D., Minn. '95 163 Minn. '95 163 Stealey, Lee G., Mar. '07 143 Stearns, Albert H., Ro. 208 '97
'97
208
Albert W., Tu. '09 254
Charles G., A. '74
Edward P., Cy. '64
50
George I., A. '49
11
Harrison W., Br. '67
29
Kent K., Man. '77
138
Marcellus L., Cy. '63
50
Perry J., Hv. '13
111
Solomon S., Cy. '62
50
Stebbins, Charles E., Ham.
'56
90 97 ٥n '56 Fred G., U. '18 269 Guy LaV., Neb. '15 172 Stedman, Joseph C., N. Y. '90 Murray S., Sy. '10 236 Steel, Harry B., St. '98 221 Steele, Charles G., My. 175 John B., My. '60 156 Theron B., O. S. '14 190 Steen, Walter B., Neb. '03 Steibert, Jacob, Ham. '77 '92 Steinhardt, Arthur J., Ro. 209 Steinmetz, Arthur A., Pa. '14 Stenger, William H., Ro. '67 A., 197 204 Stephens, Charles R., Ro. '12 210 George H., Ru. '81 214 Homer S., Neb. '08 170 Russell S., D. P. '18 88 Stephenson, Franklin, Sy. '08 B John E., Cy. '98 53 Milton C., Cy. '19 56 Robert, Ru. & Co. 71, 218 °09 Sterling, Donald J., Mch. ¹⁰⁸ Stern, Charles F., Cal. ¹⁰³ Henry A., Cal. ¹⁰³ Lewis E., Cal. ¹⁰⁶ Walter E., Cal. ¹⁰⁶ Stern, Clarence P., Pa. 153 194 '04

Howard W., Mar.

. Frank D., Lf. '07 125 Sterritt, Rufus A., Pa. 193 Stetson, Clarence E., Bd. 26 '07 John B., Jr., Hv. '06 108 John E., My. '00 160 Joseph S., Ed. '97 25 be, Leonard F. W., Joseph S., Bd. 9, Steube, Leonard F. W., III. '03 114 Steuber, Paul D., Ro. '14 211 Stevens, Ansel E., U. '40 259 Frank T., Wis. '92 295 George D., Cy. '63 50 Herbert H., My. '10 161 Henry M., A. '59 13 Junius W., Sy. '95 233 Parker G., III. '06 114 Walter L., Hv. & Tu. '08 109, 254 Wesley A., Cg. '07 63 William H. S., Cy. '06 William S., N. Y. '95 176 Wynne C., A. & Wms. '12 22, 293 Wms. '12 22, 293 Stevenson, Bayne H., McG. '14 136 Frank F., Pa. '13 196 George S., Cy. '02 & Hv. '03 Robert L., Pu. '10 201 Steves, Earle R., Cy. '16 56 Stewart Alexandor M.C. Stevers, Larie R., Cy. 10 50 Stewart, Alexander McG. Ro. '00 Charles A., Ill. '08 115 Cloyd LaV., Neb. '15 172 Donald A., Tec. '06 242 George C., Nw. '02 184 Harley J., Mar. '78 140 James F. M., To. '00 246 Kensey J., Lf. '86 122 Newton P., Minn. '96 '96 164 6 Ralph C., Bd. '05 26 Robert H., Tu. '16 256 Robert L., W. J. '66 273 Thomas, McG. '07 135 Thomas H., W. J. 273 273 '63 William, McG. '07 William K., McG. To. '97 135 & To. '97 240 William W., U. '95 265 Stickney, Gardner P., A. 13 Henry L., My. '94 159 Isaac M., W. R. '08 280 Robert, U. '39 258 Stidham, Harrison, Cn. '91 77 Stiebel, Samuel J., N. Y. '94
 '176
 Stier, Donald K., Pu. '17 202
 Stiles, John M., Cg. '98
 62
 Meredith N., A. '02 20
 William H., Tu. '19 257
 Stillwagen, Frederick H., Hv. '96
 Stillwell, Charles M., Br.
 '66 94 176 20 '66 Peter, Ru. '86 214 Stilson, Raymond H., W. R. '93 279 Stimson, Donald C., Mch. 155 '18 Harry P., My. 177 157 Stinson, Harold B., O. S. '12 19 190

Stine, Warren H., Pa. 194 Stobbs, George R., Hv. 104 '99 Stocker, James A., O. S. '02 Samuel C., Cn. '10 80 Stockman, Arthur H., Bd. 25 03 Stockum, Harry J., Ru. '07 218 Stockwell, Edward A., Br. '99 35 Frederick E. Br. '90 33 Stoddard, Darius H., Br. 64 Elijah W., A. '49 Eugene W., A. '82 Francis R., Jr., Hv. 29 11 16 ⁹⁹ ¹⁰¹ ¹⁰⁴ ¹⁰⁵ 104 270 '1 Í Stolz, Herbert R., St. '09 223 Stone, Charles W., Wms. 289 63 Edward J., Ham. '78 92 Chauncey B., Co. '87 67 Frederick E., Sw. '91 225 Frederic N., A. '03 20 George, Wms. '45 285 Frederic N., A. '03 20 George, Wms. '45 285 George E., Ham. '95 94 George W., My. '99 159 Hardy C., Cg. '83 59 Harry L., Ham. '98 94 Henry H., My. '18 162 Henry M., Br. '92 34 Jacob, Jr., Tec. '99 240 James A., Sw. '10 228 James S., Hv. '89 99 Joseph W., Wins. & Sy. '06 235, 292 Joseph W., Le. '90 128 y. '06 235, 292 Joseph W., Le. '90 128 Marvin R., Mar. '02 142 Russell B., Lf. '16 127 Samuel S. Mar. '06 147 Samuel S., Mar. '08 143 Wilfred J., My. '02 160 William A., Hv. '86 99 William H., Bd. '06 26 Stonesifer, William R., A. '10 A. '10 Stookey, Marshall C., Ill. 21 115 Stoops, Philip D., A. '78 15 Stoothoff, Cornelius W., U. '41 259 Storer, Charles H., Ro. 211 '15 John, Jr., Br. '17 Storey, Creighton F Cg. '89 38 R., Cg. '89 James W., Jr., N. Y. '18 60 181 Stork, Charles A., Wms. '57 288 Storms, Frank H., Hv. 111 Storrs, James H., U. '41 259 Samuel J., A. '60 13 Story, Grosvenor C., Mar. '00 142

Stotesbury, Louis W., Ru. '90 & N. Y. '92 176, 215 Stott, Joseph E., Le. '97 129 Stoughton, William D., Mar. '90 141 Stout, Ralph, Hv. '98 103 Richard W., Pa. '12 196 Stover, Charles C., Ru. '13 13 219 Eugene H., Cy. '92 52 Jordan H., Ru. '10 218 Stowe, Alfred M., Ham. 40 89 Stowell, Charles W., A. '99 10 David D., Cg. '07 63 Strachan, Alexander, Ro. 180 205 Strader, George A., Lf. '00 Robert S., Lf. '96 Strahan, Joseph C. J., Cn. 123 81 13 Strahorn, Arthur T., Neb. '01 160 Straight, Seymour E., A. **'98** 19 Strasmer, William F., Ro. 206 81 Stratford, Herbert R., Le. 129 94 Strathern, Fred P., Minn. 163 **₽**0' Stratton, Earle R., Bd. 28 '16 George E., Sw. '95 226 James P., Ham. '65 91 Straub, Merrill C., Sy. '14 227 Strauss, Robert W., Le. 130 '04 ^{'04} Street, John B., Tu. '14 256 John P., Ru. '89 215 William D., Co. '95 69 Streeter, George W., Wes. '52 275 Streibert, Arthur J., U. 267 Streng, Wallace A., Wa. '19 272 Strickland, id, Dudley W., '96 Wms. 291 Wms. '96 291 Sidney T., Tec. '05 242 William K., Wis. '15 301 William R., Tec. '98 240 William W., Wis. '87 295 Stride, Joseph B., Bd. '17 28 Stringer, Thomas L., Ru. '6**4** Strodtbeck, Frank H., O. S. '11 Strohm, Harry L., Mi. 189 74 145 Strong, Arthur E., Sy. 233 '98 Charles H., Jr., Cn. '93 77 David A., Wms. '45 285 Franklin, Cg. '05 63 Franklin C., Wms. 284 1 284 Homer, U. '98 266 Jacob H., Wms. '54 288 John C., Wms. '43 285 John D., Wms. '43 285 Joseph D., Wms. '49 287 Josiah, W. R. '69 276 Judson E., W. R. '69 276 Judson E., W. R. '79 277 Lawrence W., A. & 'v. '92 18, 100 Lee F. D. P. '09 . Hv. Lee E., D. P. '09

Thomas C., U. '41 William E., W. R. 259 ''65 276

William G., Cn. '94 77 William J. H., Hv.

'93 William M., Cg. '94 61 Stroup, John M., W. R. 281 Struthers, Alfred L., A. '87 17 Stuart, Charles C., W. R. 278 '87

Stubbs, Edward J., To. 246 '00 James H., Cn. '76 Stube, Charles E., Nw. 75

187 19 Studely, Hobart E., Ru. 215 '03

⁹³ Stults, John D., Hv. '91 100 Sturge, Ivan Z., Ro. '15 & Sy. '16 211, 237

Sy. Sturgis, I Danford N. B.,

Guy H., Bd. '98 Sturtevant, Chester H., Cy. '92 25 52

Stuffervalle, Cuestel II., 52 Leland P., Cy. '91 52 Lewis C., Cy. '12 55 Styer, Archibald, Lf. '11 126 Charles, U. '62 262 David, Lf. '04 255 Oliver S., Lf. '08 125 Styles, Reuben, Ro. '68 204 Suarez, Alberto C., Pa. '90

193 00 '09 71

Edward R., Co. '09 Suckling, Gerald A., McG. 136 12

Sudranski, Charles, D. P. '02

Sugg, Elmer L., Wa. '13 270 Sullivan, Daniel J., N. Y. 170

¹¹⁰ Eugene J., Tu. ¹⁰⁷ 254 Frank L., Br. ⁷⁷ 31 Hassal T., Ind. ¹¹³ 118 John C., Br. ⁶⁷ 29 Marshall P., Sw. ⁹⁷ 226 Maurice J., Mch. ¹⁰⁸ 153 Ralph C., Ch. ¹¹⁹ 48 Richard W., Bd. ¹¹¹ 27 Sully, Frederick F., Cy. ¹¹⁶ Suman, John P. Col. ¹¹² 42

50 Suman, John R., Cal. '12 43 Summersett, Gearald P., Wa. '19 272 John, Wa. '11 270 Sumner, Edward A., Tec.

240 **'97**

George P., A. '00 19 Sumney, John, W. J. '62 273 Sumpf, Charles R., A. 21 **'**10

Sunderland, Clyde H., Cg. '99 Surface, Henry E., O. S. 62

189

07 Suter, Martin McK., Mar.

144 '15 Sutherland, Forbes D., McG. '03 135 John E., McG. '17 137 Orrin W. D., McG.

135 '06

'06 William, Ro. '03 209 Sutphen, James G. Ru. 213

Sutro, Harry H., Co. '98 69 Sutton, Albert K., Cg. '81 59 Frank F., Cg. '07 63

Frank H., Ill. '16 Isaac M., Ru. '91 Nelson, Cg.' 69 Suydam, Abraham, Ru. '59 117 215 57 212

Swaffield, Harold A., Br. 37 10

^{'10} 37 Paul N., Br. '17 38 Walter D., Br. '06 36 Swain, George, Ru. '63 212 Henry S., Tu. '92 251 John D., D. P. '12 87 Swan, Andrew C., Bd. '1 Charles H. Cy. '10 55

Charles H., Cy. '10 55 Clifford M., Tec. '99 240 Harry L., Neb. '09 &

n. '13 47, 170 Mason M., Br. '96 34 William L., W. R. 7 Ch. '13

77 Swanson, Edward B., Wa. 271

Swart, Martin P., U. '88 265 Swarthout, Paul F., Ro.

⁷18 211 71

Swartwout, Everett W., Co. '08 Frank R., Co. '08 Russel G., Co. '11 71 72 Swartz, Charles B., Lf.

126 11 Harry O., Lf. '18 127 Howard V., Lf. '18 127 Philip A., Lf. '10 126 Swayze, Ormiston W., W. R. '89 Astronomy June 100 278 K. 189 278 Sweeney, Arthur, Hv. '90 100 Hart R., Nw. '92 183 Sweet, Galen F., Cy. '19 56 Harold E., Tu. '98 252 Walter P., Tu. '17 256 William I., U. '87 264

Sweetland, Elmer N., Cg.

15 65 Sweetser, Ralph H., Tec.

Sweitzer, Harry E., Nw. 186

Swenson, Albert W., Tu. 256

256 Ernest S., Tu. '12 255 Swertfager, George A., A. '97 Swetman, Ralph Ham. '07 w., 96 Ham. '07 Swezey, George S., Ro.

'84 206 Swift, Carlos, U. '52 Elijah, Hv. '03 Frederick H., Tu. 261 106

251 '88 8 George H., Nw. '10 186 George H., Nw. '10 186 Polemus H., Nw. '81 182 Robert M., Wms. '49 287 William H., A. '70 14 William H., Jr., A. 20

20 '02 Swing, Raymond J. T., Ru. '19 220 Ru. Swinnington, Guy F., A. Swinton, William, A. '56 13 Swisher, Leslie A., I. S. 121 Swoboda, Herman A., My. '19 162 Sze, Ping N. H., Sy. '10 236

Tackaberry, William G., Bd. '15 Tade, Frank, Cal. '97 40

28

Tafel, Gustav H., Lf. '96 123 Robert E., Pu. '15 202 Taft, Horace H., Wms. '54

288 Taggart, Howard W., Hv.

Tait, Watson F., Jr., Mar. 105

Takaki, Masayoshi, Sy. __'91

232 Talbott, Harold H., O. S.

'07 189

Talcott, James R., Ch. '09 46 James, Jr., Hv. '16 112 Selden H., Ham. '69 91 Taliman, Charles M., U.

'47 260

Talmage, Daniel, Ru. '68 212 John B., N. Y. '68 173 Tanberg, Arthur P., Sw.

'10 228

¹¹⁰ 228 Tanner, Elias F., Wms. & Ham. '58 '90, 288 John H., Cn. '91 77 John S., Ham. '06 95 Tansey, George J., Cn. '88 76 Tapley, Edward K., Bd. '5

'97'
'37
Tappan, Francis W., Wms. '37
Tarbox, Fred A., Cy. '18
56
Tarkington, Byron G., Pu. 10
Tarrant, Burr R., Wis.
'94
'94
Shirley B., Wis. '96
296
Warren D., Wis. '90
295
Tasker, John B., Wis.
'14
'300

Tattershall, Edward R., Le. '05 Taussig, Charles A., Cn. 130

79 '02

- ^{'02} Gustave F., Cn. '84 76 John H., Cn. '97 78 Warren J., N. Y. '12 180 Tavenner, Fred, Ind. '19 119 Taylor, Alfred S., Br. '91 33 Arthur G., Cg. '92 61 Arthur V., Wms. '86 289 Augustus W., Wms. '41

284 *41

Augustus W., Wills. 284 Barnard C., Br. '74 30 Caleb M., Sw. '04 227 Chester E., Tu. '05 254 Chifford C., D. P. '14 87 Cornelius J., Bd. '10 27 Daniel A., Br. '73 30 Daniel W., Minn. '99 164 David, U. '41 259 David H., Br. '71 30 Earl W., Ro. '07 209 Eugene, D. P. '07 866 Frank S., Cn. '92 77 George H., Cy. '57 97 George McC., Ru. '7

177

 Harrison C., Ro. '11 213

 Harrison C., Ro. '11 210

 Harry E., Cg. '96

 Henry W., Cg. '03

 Herbert C., D. P. '02 86

 Herbert H., U. '81 264

 James D., A. '96

 James M., Cg. '67

 James P., Cg. '95

 James W., Man. '77

 Joshna H., Sw. '03 227

 Leonard G. Wa '12 270

Leonard G., Wa. '12 270 Lester C., Le. '89 128

584

Lloyd J., Nw. '17 187 Marsh N., Ro. '05 209 Merrel H., D. P. '04 86 Nathaniel E., Wms. 286 •47 Paul H., Lf. '17 P. Romaine, Minn. 127 168 17 Ralph B., Ch. '09 46 Raymond S., Br. '11 37 Walter N., I. S. '14 121 Wickham C., Cn. '06 80 William L., Minn. 167 *12 William J. R., Hv. 167 112 William R., W. R. Winfield C., Ill. '09 Tays, Eugene A. H., U. '84 280 115 84 Teal, Jonathan E., Pu. '09 264 201 Tears, Egbert, Ru. '78 214 Tebbets, Donald H., Bd. 10 28 Tedford, Malcolm E., St. 224 Teetsell, Lewis G., Lf. 126 °15 Teichert, Adolph, Jr., Cal. '08 Cal. '08 42 Telford, Maxwell, To. '01 246 Robert, To. '00 246 Temple, Francis R., Co. '90 67 42 '90 Harry K., Co. '06 Levi D., Cg. '79
Templeton, George M., W. J. '67
TenBrocck, Charles, U.
'73 71 Ś9 273 73 s 263 Ernest M., Sy. <u>'9</u>3 232 Ernest M., Sy. ---TenBroecke, James, My. 158 '84 Tennant, John C., Sy. '01 234 Tenney, Albert B., Tec. 1enney, Albert B., Tec. '94, 239 Ashton M., Ch. '12 47 Ephraim, Wms. '41 284 Glenn I., Ch. '19, 48 Herbert M., My. '73 157 Levi, Ham. '46, 89 Sanborn, A. '53, 12 Terhune, Edward A., Jr., Tu. '17, 256 John E., N. Y. '09, 179 Terrell, Otway O., Le. '87, 128 Terroux, Arthur M., McG. '18 Terry, Arthur G., Nw. '01 137 184 ¹⁰¹ 184 Benjamin S., Cg. '78 58 Clayton A., Wa. '15 271 James F., Sy. '12 237 Terwilliger, Arner L., Cg. '12 Cg. '13 Merie I., Le. '12 Robert E., N. Y. 64 131 '18 Test, Lawrence C., Pa. '18 G. Ru. '17 181 197 197 Robert G., Ru. '17 220 Tewksbury, Elwood G., Hv. '87 99 Thacher, George H., U. 259 Thackara, Benjamin, Jr. Pa. '94 192 Henry L., 154 Thackwell, Mch. '11

Tharp, Reuben, Ru. '07 218 Thatcher, William H., Sw. '00 226 Sw. '00 Thayer, Alfred I., Cy. '84 51 Arthur L., Hv. '04 107 David, U. '40 259 David H., Wws. '49 287 Eugene, A. '89 17 Frederick G., A. '06 21 Henry B., U. '55 261 Hugh O., My. '12 161 Lyman I., Cy. 16 56 William W., Hv. '06 108 Theile, William C., St. '08 '08 Therrien, Leonard A., Br. 34 223 '<u>9</u>3 Thomas, Arthur C., My. '12 161 Benjamin A., Pa. 194 '03 Bernard W., Lf. '03 124 Boyce A., Bd. '18 28 Edward C., Ru. '68 212 Edward D., Wms. 203 Edward D., Wms. 3 293 Ellis J., Wms. '88 290 George A., Cg. '59 57 George N., W. R. '81 277 George P., Ro. '98 208 George W., Cy. '03 54 Harry A., III. '18 117 Jack W., McG. '98 134 James B., Ru. '92 215 Llewelyn I., Le. '10 131 Louie E., Neb. '16 172 Paul C., Minn. '15 168 Paul M., Lf. '12 126 Percy H., Tec. '93 239 Philip C., Ru. '94 216 Paphilip C., Ru. '94 216 Raphael C., Hv. '96 102 Theodore F., Pa. '02 194 Wellsworth C. P. Iy. '17 B. '77 31 293 '13 Weilsworth C. 1., 162 Willis F., Br. 77 31 Thompson, Alexander S., W. J. '64 Charles T., Ru. '08 218 Chester Q., Neb. '18 172 Christopher C., To. '17 112 Del B., Nw. '94 Dwight R., W. R. 183 277 Elias W., Ru. '89 215 Erwin W., Cn. '81 75 Gaylord, N. Y. '78 174 George, U. '39 258 George M., Ro. '97 208 Guy L., Neb. '16 172 Henry C., '72 57 Henry S., Wms. '00 291 Jacob G., A. '73 14 James McK., Mch. 3 148 277
 3
 148

 James W., Ru. '92
 215

 John H., Ru. '94
 216

 John I., I. S. '10
 120

 John I., U. '52
 261

 Kenneth L., Neb. '18
 172

 Kirk W. Cg. '90
 60

 Lloyd W., Nw. '13
 187

 Jouis E., Sw. '03
 227

 Maurice J., Ru. '19
 151

 Phillips A., Pa. '19
 197

 Ralph L., Bd. '10
 27

 Ralph W., My. '03
 160

 Bichard V. Neb. '16
 162
 148 281 Richard Y., Neb. '16 172

Russell H., Ill. '17 117 Thomas L., Cg. '01 62 Walter R., Minn. '02 164 Warren, A. '75 15 Warren Y., Ch. '13 47 William B., Pa. '19 197 William B., Ya. '08 270 William R., Cy. '63 50 William S., W. R. & Wis. '14 281, 300 Willis E., N. Y. '08 179 Thomson, Alexander S. D., N. Y. '74 174 Arthur C., Pa. '92 192 Herbert S., Cal. '05 41 James C., N. Y. '69 173 Peter H., Neb. '99 169 Robert J., Sy. & Ham. '81 51 93, 231 Thorn, Louis M., Pa. '98 193 Thornburg, William A., D. P. '93 84 Thorndile Thorndike, Herbert C., Hv. '02_ 106 Thorne, Chester C., U. 262 '57 Clarence M., Nw. '99 184 Jesse S., N. Y. '13 180 Thornley, Friend F., Mar. 180 140 '84 William H., Br. '97 Thornton, Henry L., I. S. '10 Percy S., Sw. '18 Thorp, Simeon M., U. 34 120 229 262 262 13 Throckmorton, John E., Pa. '10 105 Pa. 10 Throop, Benjamin B., Sy. 236 Thropp, Joseph E., Jr., Tec. '94 Thurber, Samuel, Jr., Hv. 240 105 '01 Thurlow, Stephen A., A. 14 Thurston, Verdeil C., Bd. '15 28 28 Thwing, Charles C., W. R. '05 & Wis. '06 280, 298 Thyng, Fred W., Cy. '02 54 Tibbets, Norris L., Hv. '15 Tibbetts, Fred M., N. Y. 178 '05 ^{'05} 178 George A., Bd. ^{'12} 27 Ralph E., N. Y. ^{'05} 178 Walter I., Hv. ^{'17} 112 Tice, Burt J., Ro. ^{'85} 206 Lewis, U. ^{'48} 260 Tidball, Benjamin W., Wa. ^{'19} 272 Tidd, John A., Cy. ^{'10} 55 Winthrop L., Tec. ^{'93} 239 230 103 Tierney, Myles J., Co. '99 Tiffany, Joseph O., A. 69 '59 13 Nelson O., Jr., Cn. '0Ĩ 70 187 '18 Tillapaugh, Allen, U. '96 265 Tillery, Albert D., A. '88 17 Tillinghast, Frederick W., Br. '02 35

John A., Br. '95 Tillotson, Miner R., Nw. 34 '08 Tillson, Ambrose T., Wms. 285 '08 185

745 285 Tillon, Austin V., Br. '65 29 John F., Cy. '88 52 John N., Cn. '80 75 Paul H., Cn. '80 75 Timerman, Augustus R., Wms. '88 290 Wms. '88 Timker, George K., Mar.

142 Timm, Peter F. W., Ill.

'04 114 Timmons, Joseph H., St.

107 221 Tingley, Frank E., Br. '86 32 William H., A. '89 17 Xenophon D., Br. '68 29 Tinker, Edward R., Wms.

'44 285

Glenn A., Sy. '17 Joseph E., Ham. '57 Louis C., Cg. '99 Tinklepaugh, Peleg E., Cg. '72 Bardwich H 238 00 62

58

Tinsman, Frederick II., Mch. 16 155 Robert H., Wis. '03 298

Tippett, Clarence B., N. Y. '06 178

Y. '06 Tipple, Bertrand M., Sy. '94 233 231

Ezra S., Sy. '84 Tirrell, Edwin S., Jr., A. '85 16

Tislow, Oswald A., Pu. 201 111

201 Titus, Harold E., Ch. '15 48 Homer F., Sy. '98 233 Norman F., Cal. '04 41 Robert H., Nw. '19 187 Robert V., Ch. '12 47 Wickes S., U. '48 260 Toan, Tunis D., Ro. '64 204 Tobey, Arthur E., D. P. '13 87

Henry E., A. '98 19 Tobin, William N., Cg. '11 64 Todd, Arthur J., Cal. '04 41 Franklin L., Mi. '07 146 Tolhurst, Charles F., W.

277

R. '80 277 William H., Wis. '14 300 Toll. John DeW., Jr., Lf. '19 127

Tolles, Edward D., A. '99¹¹9 Tolman, Ellsworth B., Tu. '15 256

Henry L., Ro. '69 204 J. Stevens, Ch. '15 48 Tolson, Theodore E., Br.

'06 36

Tomlinson, Charle N. W., Le. '19 133 e. '19 Edwin A., Sw. '16 229 Everett T., U. '80 264 Fenton, Hv. '99 104 George E., U. '57 262 George H., Nw. '98 184 Wilbur F., Nw. '93 183 William W., Sw. '17 229

Tompkins, Maurice C., Tec. '06 242 Tec. '06 242 Millard F. N. Y. '02 177 William B., Ru. '88 215 Toms, Charles G., To. '08

Tong, Henry C., My.

160

Tooley, James A., Ham. 94 Toombs, Frank B., Minn. 168 '15 Toppan, Roland L., Hv. 107 Torchiana, Francois J., 3rd, Pa. '04 194 Tormey, Albert R., Wis. 300 '14 Torney, Edward J., Cn. Francis J., St. '09 Henry W., Cn. '04 Torrey, Francis A., Ham. '61 79 223 79 90 Frank D., Sy. '91 Reuben A., Jr., Lf. 232 '10 126 Watson W., Wms. '65 289 Tosi, Joseph A., Tu. '13 256 Tousley, Jerome R., W. R. '19 282 K. 19 Tower, Carl V., Br. '93 34 Gilbert S., Tec. '05 242 Harry D., Wis. '98 296 James E., A. '58 13 Towle, George G., Tu. 251 Towler, George H., Minn. '97 164 Towne, Albert A., Cy. '04 54 Emery H., My. '17 162 Walter J., Br. '81 32 Townley, Hugh C., Ro. '58 203 '58 Townsend, Arthur M., Sy. 234 5 Charles L., Sy. '06 George A., Br. '08 George G., Jr., N. Y. 235 37 180 '11 George R., Tec. '99 240 Harold A., Sy. '03 234 Harrison, Jr., Pa. '12 196 Henry C., Jr., Co. '03 70 James J., Cg. '70 57 Julius S., Wms. '47 286 Robert H., Hv. '09 109 Sprague P., Minn. '16 168 William D., Pa. St. Townsley, Clarence P., U. '76 263 Tozier, Daniel P., Cy. '16 56 rozier, Daniel P., Cy. '16 56 Tracy, Albion P., Cy. '56 49 Benjamin A., Sy. '17 238 Clifton H., Cal. '02 41 Harold B., Sy. '16 237 Howard, A. '79 15 Samuel M., U. '47 260 William A., Cy. '14 56 Trainer, Camillus R., Co. '15 Transie Inders 73 Transue, Judson L., Sy. 232 '87 ^{'87} 232 Seward N., Sy. '86 231 Trautman, Carl R., Mi. & O. S. '16 147, 191 Traver, Alvah, U. '53 261 Rufus M., Ro. '94 207 Travers, Edwin J., U.

266

'01 Travilla, Thomas H., Sw. 228 '12

Travis, Charles E., N. Y. 175 1 John C., Co. 7 Awell, Thomas B., 275 Treadwell, Wes. '51 Trede, George M., N. Y. 177 Treglown, Harry V., Le. 132 14 Trelease, Sidney B., Ill. '17 William, Cn. '80 Tremlett, James W., Le. 117 . 75 '11 131 Treworgy, Everett S., Cy. '98 53 Triana, Eduardo P., Le. '90 128 Tribou, Howard A., Cy. '08 55 Triess, Elmer W., Ham. 95 Trine, Ralph W., Wis. 295 Tripp, Bartlett, Cy. '61 50 Holden I., Le. '10 131 Trippe, Clarence M., Ham. Charles W., Co. '94 68 Trotter, Clarence E., Pu. 201 Trottier, Edward A., Bd. 28 '14 Trowbridge, Henry, Cy. '83 Nathan, Wms. '48 Troxell, Emmett C., Ind. "12 286 118 Truair, George G., Ham. '64 John G., Sy. '96 Truax, Charles W., I. S. 91 233 121 ¹¹⁷ 121 Earle R., I. S. ¹¹⁵ 122 Thomas R., I. S. ¹¹⁵ 122 True, Albert, Wms. ¹²⁶ 289 Ernest B., Wis. ¹⁹⁶ 296 Gordon H., Wis. ¹⁹⁶ 296 Rodney H., Wis. ¹⁹⁰ 295 Truesdale, Albert J., Cg. ¹² ¹² '84 50 '84 George, Ro. '57 203 William H., Ro. '67 204 Truesdell, Wallace S., Ro. Truex, Arthur F., Ro. '08 210 Trufant, Isaiah, Bd. '63 24 Truitt, Robinson M., Pa. '00 103 Trumbo, Silas B., Mi. '16 147 Trump, Charles C., Hv. 109 '09 Truscott, Millwood J., Ru. 220 00' Truve, 1 Theodore T. T., 57 Tryon, Philip D., Minn. 168 Richard, Minn. '19 168 Winthrop P., Hv. '92 100 Tubbs, George S., Nw. '96 184 Tubby, Josiah T., Jr., Co. **'**96 ⁵⁰ Tuck, Andrew E., Cn. '98 78 Charles H., Cn. '06 80 John B., Cn. '93 77 Tucker, Carl A., D. P. '07 86

Frank T., I. S. '18 121 Fred R., I. S. '16 121

Harold A., Bd. '13 27 James D., Wms. '61 289 James J., Wms. '54 288 John F., N. Y. '94 176 Lee, D. P. '05 86 Raymond M., Sy. '13 237 Richard D., Br. '06 36 William K., Cal. '10 42 Tufts, Elmer E., Bd. '13 27 Nathan A., Br. '00 35 Tugwell, Rexford G., Pa. '15 Tugwell, Rexford G., Pa. Tulien, Ture S., Pu. '15 202 Tulier, Edward P., Br. 32 '84 Tulleys, Paul A., Nw. 183 '93 Tully, David, U. '47 260 Lloyd M., Neb. '18 172 Tunison, George McG. Tunison, u 170 Charles, McG. Tupper, '01 134 ⁷⁰¹ Charles S., McG., '05 Ernest H., Cy. '00 Henry M., A. '59 Horace T. S., U. '57 Turley, Charles L., Cn. '05 135 54 13 '57 262 82 Turman, Claude K., Ind 119 **'**18 Turnbull, Byron E., Ham. 94 '98 Prank D., To. '99 2 Frederick J., Cg. '86 George B., Cg. '80 James B., Ham. '97 Lewis F., Le. '14 Turner, Benjamin F., Cy. '84 '98 246 '86 60 **Š**9 04 132 51 Edward P., Jr., Tec. 243 '15 Everett P., Tec. '02 243 Frederick G., Co. '93 68 George N., Wms. '37 283 Harry S., Pu. '17 202 Henry B., Jr., Co. **'89** 67 9 Howard C., Tec. '02 241 James, A., '80 15 James D., N. Y. '78 174 John L., Co. '16 73 Mathias E., Ru. '96 216 Nathaniel P., N. Y. 177 200 Philip L., A. '12 22 Waldso, Tec. '05 242 William H., Mch. '88 149 Turnes, Samuel J., Ill. 115 **'**10 Turnquist, Herbert E., Minn. '14 Turpin, Albert E., Co. '09 167 71 Edgar C., Co. '12 Turrill, George E., W R. '79 72 w. 277 Tuson, Thomas H., Cg. 57 Tuthill, B Mch. '09 Benjamin S., 153 Mch. '09 153 Gabriel C., Mch. '91 150 James H., Wms. '46 286 Job, Mch. '83 149 Meeds T., Ham. '50 89 Samuel C., Mch. '83 149 William B., Cy. '94 53 Tuttle, Charles R., W. R. '92 279 279 **'92**

George H., Hv. '87 99 Henry A., Wms. '43 285

John E., A. '79 15 Martin A., W. R. '92 279 Roy A., W. R. '94 279 William M. B., Sy. '86 231 Twidy, Charles F., N. Y.'03 Twitchell, Justin E., A. '58 177 13 ⁵⁸ ¹³ ¹³ Paul S., Hv. '11 110 Roger T., Hv. '16 112 Twogood, Frederick J., Cg. '12 64 Twombley, John F., Hv. Twombly, Clarence E., Le. '17 Edwin P., Le. '19 Tydeman, William R., I. S. '13 Tyler, Adin P., Minn. '08 132 133 121 166 8 166 Ansel A., Lf. '92 123 Bruce P., Lf. '97 123 Edgar D., Pa. '19 197 Edwin A., Minn. 03 165 James J., W. R. '09 281 John J., U. '40 259 Joseph H., Br. '77 31 William D., Lf. '88 122 William H., To. '06 247 Tyng, Arthur, Hv. '04 107 Tyra, Arthur, Minn. '18 168 Tyrrell, Charles P., Sy. '02 304 George F., Sy. '97 Tyson, Anthony M., Hv. '90 233 100 Harry D. B., I. S. 121 '12 William C., Sw. '01 226 Tyzzer, George A., Br. '84 32 Uhl, Charles F., N. Y. 177 Frederick W., 280 Uhlman, Frederick W., W. R. '02 Ullrich, Arlie J., Ind. '16 Ulrich, Charles F., Wms. Ind. '16 119 294 17 George J., Minn. & h. '08 46, 46, 166 Ch. Umpleby, Joseph B., Wa. 270 108 Underhill, Arthur B., Pa. St. '17 Daniel, Sw. '94 225 Ralph I., Hv. '06 108 Washington D., Cg. 59 Underwood, Charles W., Le. '94 Underwoud, 22 Le. '94 129 Horace G., N. Y. '81 174 Horace H., N. Y. '12 180 Upham, Albert G., Br. '74 30 Charles M., Tu. '08 254 Harry W., Tec. '05 & Hv. '06 108, 242 Ting S., Ru. & Hv. '06 108, Upson, Irving S., Ru. '81 214 Upton, Harry H., Cy. 56 Winslow, Br. '75 Urner, Martin H., Hv. '02 30 106 ¹⁰² Utley, Edward R., A. '85 16 Frank R., My. '81 158 Stuart W., Mch. '02 152 Wells H., My. '73 157 Utrich, Aloysius M., Sy. 237

'15 237 Vail, Donald B., Cn. '17 82

Guy W., Cy. '11 55 Henry H., My. '60 156 James H., U. '51 261 Willis W., Sw. '89 225 Valdes, Clemente, Tu. '87 Valentine, Philo G., '54 261 Roswell D., U. '57 Rushmore R., Ham. 262 '19 97 Vallette, Vincent J., Ch. '14 & Wis. '15 47, Van Aken, George T., W. R. '10 Van Alstyne, Eldert T., U. '39 301 281 258 Van Arnam, Lorenzo D., Sy. '93 VanArsdale, Elias B., Ru. 232 '90 215 John R., Ru. '19 Nathaniel H., Ru. 220 '62 212 Russell, Ru. '95 VanAuken, Charles S., Ham. '86 216 VanAuken, Charles S., Ham. '86 William J., U. '94 Van Bergen, Harold N., Ru. '99 Van Buren, George, U. '73 93 265 216 263 Wilson H., U. '82 Van Buskirk, James, Ro. 264 '11 210 Peter V., Ru. '66 Vance, Edwin C., W. R. 212 98 279 Vanderbilt, Cornelius J., U. '50 261 Vanderburgh, Frederick A., Ro. '76 205 Vanderveer, George V., Ru. '79 214 Ru. '79 Van Derveer, John Q., Ru. '77 Could W., 213 VanDerzee, Gould W., Wis. '08 299 Vandervolgen, John, U. **'44** 260 Van Deusen, Edwin A., Wms. '52 wms. '52 287 James M., Ru. '81 214 Van Deventer, John C., N. Y. '70 173 Van Doorn, John W., W. R. '89 278 Van Doren, John H., Ru. '59 Robert N., Cg. '75 Walter N., Ham. 58 '92 94 Van Dyck, David B., Ru. 219 Francis C., Ru. '94 216 Leonard K., Ru. '11 218 Louis B., Ru. '17 220 VanDyke, John M., Mi. 71 VanEvery, John F., To. '96 245 VanHorn, Frank R., Ru. '92 215 Ralph C., Cn. '18 Van Horne, John G., N. Y. '72 82 173

John R., N. Y. '07 179 Julius J., Sy. '79 230 Van Houten, Albert E., N. Y. '09 Van Kampen, Adrian, Jr., N. Y. '18 181 Van Keuren, William L., Ru. '09 Van Kirk, Warren, Br. '11 37 Van Kleck, Walter L., Hv. '95 Van Law Howard R Hv. '95 an Law, Howard R., Hv. '02 Goodon E., U. Van Van Loon, Gordon E., U. '03 266 '03 VanNess, Jacob H., Ru. 212 Sherman, Ru. '80 Walter C., W. R. 214 278 '83 Van Nuis, Percy L., Ru. 217 '03 VanOrden, Frank M., Ru. '93 John S., Ru. '90 Percival, Ru. '97 215 Percival, Ku. 97 Van Pappelendam, Walter C., Ill. '13 116 Van Patten, Robert B., 275 216 Wes. Van Santvoord, John U. 258 Van Slyke, George M. Sy. 234 '01 234 Oakley E., Sy. '00 234 Van Steenberg, James T., Wms. '14 294 William H., Ru. '77 213 Van Syckel, James S., Sw. 228 '01 Van Tuyle, Charles H., Ch. '02 Mch. '83 1 228 45 Willard D., Mch. '83 149 Valkenburgh, Ed-d A., A. '15 ohn L., U. '93 Van Van Valkenburga, Eu-ward A. A. '15 John L., U. '93 Van Vechten, Abraham V., Wms. '47 Fred E., Ro. '09 John S., U. '82 Theodore F., Wms. 23 265 286 210 264 287 150 Van Vleck, Charles W., Mar. '76 139 Harry H., Wis. '14 300 Joseph, Jr., Co. '96 69 William, Mar. '75 139 Von Vankan Adam A Van Vranken, Adam A., U. '55 261 U. 535 Francis V., U. '58 VanWagenen, Frederick D., U. '82 VanWickle, Augustus S., Br. '76 262 264 31 Br. '76 Van Woert, Lee D., A. '11 22 Varian, Edward S., Tr. 250 Varnam, Leon E., Hv. 109 Varnes, Reginald, Ill. '14 116 Varney, Everett W., Bd. '99 109 de Vasconcellos, Augusto C., Cn. '78 Vaughan, John C., W. R. '54 75 276 Wilbur S., Cg. '14 65 Vaughn, George, Jr., Cg. 64 Vaules, George T., Ru. ²98

Vedder, Charles S., U. 261 ·51 Francis B., Mch. '15 155 Veeder, Borden S., Cg. 63 05 Veghte, Henry, Ru. '77 213 Ventres, Ernest E., Cy. 54 '01 Venum, Ernest M., D. P. '11 87 Vernon, Horace G., Su. 225 '91 Very, Dexter W., Pa. St. 199 Vetter, Harry W., Lf. 126 '11 Vial, Nathaniel S., Ill. 117 Viall, George M., U. '74 263 Vickery, Jesse, W. R. '85 278 Viele, Jay B., My. '09 161 John A., My. '09 161 Viezens, Harry L., Ch. '18 Weiter D. Met Viger, Nathan T., Mch. 153 Vining, Alden B., Wms. 285 43 Vinson, Albert W., Wis. 298 °05 George B., Wis. '02 297 Joseph, Wes. '54 275 Sumner R., Cg. & 275 Br. '96 34, 61 Voetsch, Charles A., My. 160 Vogel, Joseph J., Pa. '08 Vogel, Frank, Hv. '87 Vogel, Frank, Hv. '87 Vogel, Frank, Hv. '87 Vogel, Frank, Hv. '87 Vogel, Evon Z., Ch. '06 Vogent, Louis L., Pa. '97 Volkmann, William A., Wis. '07 Volkertson, Bernard H., '02 Vollertson, Bernard H., 211 Ro. '15 Vollmer, Edward B., Sy. 233 Von Blon, Philip A., O. S. '11 Von Holst, Herman V., Tec. '96 Von Klenze, Camillo, Hv. Von Krug, Ferdinand, W. R. '3 Vonnegut, Kurt, Tec. '08 242 Voorhees, Anson W., Ru. '19 220 19 220 Charles P., Ru. '97 216 Edward B., Ru. '81 214 Foster MacG., Ru. 213 6 213 Garrett S., Ru. '92 215 Henry M., Ru. '59 212 Henry M., Ru. '86 214 John H., Ru. '86 214 Judah E., A. '13 22 Louis A., Ru. '85 214 Nathaniel W., Ru. 214 214 ⁵⁰ 214 Oscar McM., Ru. '88 215 Ralph S., Ru. '90 215 Ralph W., Ru. '16 220 Robert L., Ru. '18 220 Theodore, Ru. '15 219 Voris, Louis R., Pa. St. '11 '80 199 11 Vosburgh, John B., Wis. 299 208 216 Voter, Perley C., Bd. '09 26

Vought, Grandin T., Jr., Hv. '11 110 Voute, Oscar, My. '15 162 Voute, Oscar, My. '15 162 Vowinckel, George F., Jr., Le. '97 Le. '97 Lakareth La Rue, Ru. Vredenburgh, La Rue, Ru. La Rue, Ru. '76 213 Raymond T., Ru. '05 218 Vreeland, Frank D., Ro. '76 205 Wallace N., Sy. '16 237 Vroom, Clifford H., A. 205 '12 William H., Ru. '62 Vrooman, Daniel, W. R. '49 22 212 276 Wascaser, Emery E., Ill. '13 & Wis. '14 116, 300 Franklin E., Ill. '09 115 Waddell, Ralph H., Minn. & Co. '03 70, 165 Wade, Alfred D., N. Y. '15 5 181 Ellis W., Lf. '08 125 Henry, My. '79 158 Mathew, Mi. '70 145 Nehemiah, Mi. '69 145 Thomas B., Pa. '98 193 Ileigh, Herbert A., Ă., 105 Wadleigh, Hy. 00 Hv. '00 105 Wadsworth, George M., Cy. '83 & Br. '84 32, 51 George R., Tec. '98 240 James W., Wms. '05 292 Titus H., Wms. '45 285 Wagener, William A., Co. '05 Wagener, William A., Co. Wager, Ambrose, U. '39 258 Charles H. A., Cg. 'Q2 Edmund J., Ham. '85 93 Stephen N., Wms. '01 292 Wagner, Charles R., Mi. 147 17
 fletcher
 B., St. '02
 222

 Herbert
 T., St. '07
 223

 Herbert
 W., I. S. '10
 120

 Paul
 B., Tu. '15
 256
 Paul B., Tu. '15 Wagoner, Edward O., Ill. '06 114 Waggoner, Dickson R., W J. '64 . 273 Wahlig, Rudolph C., Co. 71 '08 [`] Wait, Clarence A., Hv. Waite, Allan G., Tec. 13 243 Foster R., A. '74 Frederick A., A. '08 Frederick B., Ham. 21 01 '88 George E., Wes. '54 275 Harry F., N. Y. 175 '91 Henry R., Ham. '68 91 Raymond, Wms. '09 293 Sheridan C., Pa. '18 197 91 Wakefield, Edward C., Mch. '95 151 Wakeham, William H., Sy. '93 Wakelee, Edmund W., N. Y. '91 175 Wakeman, George B., Br. '84 William W., Br. '87 33 Walcott, Gregory D., Br.

Walden, Clarence D., Mi. 145 '05 Waldo, Fullerton L., Hv. 103 '98 98 103 Herbert S., Cg. '16 65 Levi F., U. '40 259 Milton, Ham. '48 89 Otis H., U. '42 259 Ralph H., My. '13 162 Waldron, Dean H., Sy. 237 '16 '16 237 Harold R., Sy. '12 237
 Wales, Albert C., My. '96 159 Charles P., Cn. '02 79 Orval A., Pa. '15 197
 Winthrop L., Tu. '10 255
 Walker, Alexander, Wms. '27 '57 288 288 Arthur H., Sw. '97 226 Benjamin K., Cy. '58 50 Benjamin R., Cal. 5 '05 5 Bernard W., McG., 137 ¹⁰⁵ Bernard W., McG., ¹²⁸
¹²⁸ 137
¹²⁸ Charles L., Ru. ¹¹⁸ 230
¹²⁹ Edgar L., ¹²⁰ 125
¹²⁰ Elmer, Lf. ¹⁰⁹ 125
¹²¹ Erwin D., ¹²¹ 145
¹²¹ Frank R., ¹²¹ 231
¹²¹ George A., ¹²¹ 241
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 143
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 143
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 143
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 143
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 143
¹²¹ Harry B., ¹²¹ 123
¹²¹ Janes A., ¹²² 233
¹²¹ Janes A., ¹²² 235
¹²¹ Joseph L., ¹²¹ 243
¹²¹ Janes A., ¹²² 225
¹²² Joseph J., ¹²³ 225
¹²³ Joseph J., ¹²³ 225
¹²³ Joseph J., ¹²⁴ 223
¹²⁴ Janes A., ¹²⁶ 223
¹²⁵ Joseph J., ¹²⁵ 225
¹²⁵ Joseph J., ¹²⁶ 225
¹²⁵ Joseph J., ¹²⁶ 225
¹²⁶ Joseph J., ¹²⁶ 225
¹²⁷ Thomas B., ¹²⁶ 265
¹²⁷ Thomas B., ¹²⁶ 263
¹²⁸ Waller C., ¹²⁰ Milliam C., ¹²⁷ 283
¹²⁹ Walliam M., ¹²⁵ 283
¹²⁹ Walliam M., ¹²⁵ 283
¹²¹ Mertard H., ¹²⁵ 223
¹²¹ ¹²⁷ 229
¹²¹ ¹²⁷ 229
¹²¹ ¹²⁷ 229
¹²² Clyde C., ¹¹⁰ 110
¹²⁶ Her, ¹³¹ 147
¹²⁷ Janes E., ¹²⁰ 20, ¹²⁰ 205 '18 Clair M., L.I. & Sw. '17 127, 229 Clyde C., Hv. '10 110 Fred B., Mi. '15 147 James E., Ro. '73 205 James W., Pa. '18 197 John P., U. '40 259 John S., W. R. '52 276 Lindsay H., Cn. '06 80 Malcolm W., To. '96 245 Robert B., Tec. '98 240 Robert H., U. '50 261 Roy S., Hv. '04 107 Russell S., Ind. '16 119 William V., Ro. '19 211 William V., Ro. '19 211 Walldorff, Robert L., Sy. '19 238 Wallin, Charles C., Mch. 151 '9R Wallize, Arthur B., Lf. '00 124 Walrath, Adoniram J., Cg. '77 58

Cg. '77 George, U. '03 266 Harlan L., Wms. '03 292

Leon J., U. '17 268 Paul, Ru. '12 219 William B., Nw. '91 183 Walsh, Edward F., N. Y. ⁷08 179 Percy H., Nw. '13 186 Walser, Theodore H., Ru. 76 213 Walske, Max C., Wa. '18 272 Walston, Marion C., Minn. 105 165 Walsworth, Warren W., Sy. '83 Walter, Clinton E., Lf. 231 122 90 Frank H., Neb. '12 171 Harry H., Mar. '80 & W. R. '82 140, 278 Johnston E., W. J. '66 273 Myron J., Ro. '07 209 Royland A., To. '17 249 Walton, Bartlett, Hv. '04 107 4 Edwin R., Neb. '05 170 Frederick E., Sy. '93 233 Harry J., Le. '09 131 Lewis B., Pa. '12 196 Richard C., Pa. St. 1 190 '11 199 Walworth, Charles L., Walworth, 232 Sy. '89 Louis M., Sy. '93 232 Wands, Robert J., U. '85 264 Wandtke, Alfred W., Bd. '10 27 '10 27 Wanklyn, Andrew A., McG. '11 Wann, Harry, D. P. '18 136 88 Wantz, Robert L., Mi. 147 '14 Wanzer, James M., Ill. '16 117 Waples, Erasmus B., A. 15 Warburton, Stacy R., Br. '98 35 ^{'98} William J., Co. '90 67 Ward, Albert P., Bd. '96 24 Chandler P., Cal. '15 44 Charles A., Mar. '90 141 Charles L., Hv. '17 112 Charles W., Nw. '92 Charles W., Nw. 185 Dudley, Wms. '04 292 Edward J., Ham. '02 95 Frank D., Wa. '17 271 George O., Br. '77 31 George W., Pa. '11 196 Harry B., Ham. '66 94 Henry, Jr., Ham. '62 90 Hiram L., Ham. '51 89 Jabez R., Ham. '50 89 James, IV, Wms. '17 294 John R., Mi. '15 147 John S., Cal. '19 44 Robert C., Cg. '06 63 Robertson C. B., Cal. 9 '03 185 '19 Samuel E., O. S. '04 148 Walter T., Nw. '11 186 Wilbur, Wms. '00 291 Wardell, Daniel W., Lf. '97 123 Wardlaw, Norman B., Cg. 64 '10 Wardwell, Ralph W., Cal. 41 Ware, Charles S., Lf. '06 125 John R., Minn. '01 164 Pascal H., Minn. '03 165

Spencer H., Ro. '74 205 Warman, Will R., Le. '06 130 Warner, Albert G., Cy. '00 54 Albert R., Cn. '87 76 Arthur T., Lf. '10 126 Charles D., Mch. '91 150 Charles F., Cy. '79 51 Charles T., Wis. '99 297 Edward A., Jr., Le. '10 131 '10 Elias E., Wms. '47 286 Francis J., U. '39 258 Franklin P., Ro. '78 205 Frederick D., Wis. **'**96 296 77 George B., Cn. '93 Henry L., U. '59 James S., U. '49 J. C., Ind. '19 Joseph, Wms. '41 '93 262 261 119 Wms. 7. W. R. & 276, 288 Wms. '42 284 Ro. '81 206 300 Lyman, Wms. '54 Wms. '54 276, 288 Oliver, Wms. '42 284 Oliver M., Ro. '81 206 Rollin A., Wis. '14 300 Roy E., Cal. '07 42 Samuel E., Wms. '43 285 Sidney S., Cn. '18 82 Warren W., Ham. '50 89 Warren, Ambrose B., Cy. '99 Arthure D. 9 Arthur D., Co. '04 70 Charles P., Co. '90 67 Clyde L., Wis. '95 296 Cyrus G., Cy. '61 50 Edgar B., Wis. '98 296 Edward E., Mar. '77 139 Frederic L., Ham. 7 97 '17 02 7 George K., Cg. & Sy. 63, 235 '04 George W., Ham. Henry B., Cn. '11 81 Jesse B., Ro. '92 207 John G., Wms. '41 284 Joseph P., Hv. '96 102 Moses, Wms. '41 284 Paginald, A. '04 20 '84 Moses, Wms. '41 : Reginald, A. '04 Robert B., Ham. '12 William H., Hv. '89 William L., Cal. '11 Warrener, Harry P., Mar. 96 QQ 43 142 200 Warriner, Edward A., U. ⁵⁵ Eugene C., Mch. '91 150 Ruel C., Le. '94 129 Samuel D., A. '88 & Le. '90 17, 128 Samuel H., Mch. '98 151 Warwick, Charles F., Jr., Pa. '01 193 Washburn, Alfred H. A 261 Washburn, Alfred H., A. ^{'16} 23 Arthur H., A. '15 23 George A., '15 12 George E., A. '14 22 George T., Wms. '55 288 George Y., A. '74 14 Raymond A., Ill. '18 117 Wendell C., Cy. '03 54 Washburne, Ernest S., U. '98 266 Wasson. William W Til 16 23 Wasson, William W., Ill. '08 115 Waterbury, Lester E., Mch. '17 155 Waterhouse, George, Br. '03 36 Robert D., Wa. '14 271 William G., Cal. '17 44

William P., Cg. '95 61 Waterman, George A., Waterman, George A., My. '09 161 George R., Br. '64 29 John B., Wms. '47 286 Sylvanus D., Bd. '61 24 Waterous, Logan M., McG. '05 135 Waters, Charles J., Sw. '14 228 14 Eugene C., O. S. '08 189 Frank P., Cg. '83 59 Watkins, Clarence E., Tu. 253 '04

Ralph M., Sy. '18 Watjen, Herman W., Br. '90 238 33

Watrous, Paul J., Wis. 298 **'**06

Raymond L., Pa. '14 197 Watson, Arthur T., Cy. '91 52

^{'91} 52 Edward C., D. P. '06 86 George A., Ham. '64 91 Harry B., Cy. '97 53 Howard W., My. '19 162 Robert D., U. '40 259 Watt, Alexander, Ro. '84 206 Harmon H., Minn. '16

'16 168

Watters, Henry G., Cal. '07 Thomas, N. Y. '84 174

Wattles, Raymond W., Pa. '12 196

Pa. '12 196 Watts, Charles E., Ch. '11 47 Lyman S., My. '59 156 Waugh, Edgar C., N. Y.

°16 181 Oliver S., McG. '06 135 Samuel C., Neb. '15 172 William R., McG.

'14 136

Way, Abner P., Sw. '98 226 Joseph E., Sw. '98 226 Willis E., Nw. '93 183 Wayte, William E., Ro. '69

Wear, George H., Ind.

'17 110 Weatherby, Charles A., Hv. '97 103

Weatherly, Ulysses G., Cg. '90 60

Weaver, Edward M., Neb. 172 '18

6 George B., U. '11 Gilbert M., Co. '11 Herbert S., Cy. '82 John A., Co. '11 Louis W., Jr., Neb. 2 267 72 51 72 171

¹¹² 171 Robert S., Mi. ¹19 147 Webb, Charles J., Ch. ¹03 45 Edmund F., Cy. ¹60 50 Edward H., Nw. ¹92 183 Henry S., Tec. ¹92 339 James, Ch. ¹17 48 Jervis B., Mch. ¹12 154 John B., Mar. ¹82 140 Wintbrop L., Cy. ¹17 56 Webber, Charles F., Cy. ¹57

⁵⁷ George C., Bd. '95 24 Harris L., Bd. '03 26 Legh R., Cy. '55 49 Lemuel P., Wms. '56 288 Lorenzo, Hv. '93 101 Weber, Frederick G., III. '19

Webster, Clement B., Jr., Pa. '15 197

Douglas B., To. '19 249 Edward H., Bd. '10 27 George S., Jr., Pa. George S., Jr., ra. '19 197 George Y., Ro. '01 208 Hollis, Hv. '84 98 Howard, To. '13 248 Howard, To. '13 248 Howard, To. '13 248 John C., McG. Hon. 113 John E., Wis. '94 296 Joseph R., Hv. '93 101 Oliver C., N. Y. '92 176 Parker S., Nw. '81 182 Philip H., O. S. '11 189 Ralph L., Cy. '17 56 Roy C., Ro. '78 205 Walter G., Br. '78 31 William T., Pa. '15 197 Weckerly, Mark A., Pu. '16 '19 197

Wedd, George G., Ro. '07 210 Weddell, John H., Ch. '05 45 Robert G., To. '06 247 Weed, Eugene P., N. Y. '92 176 Weeden, James G., U. '79 264 Weedon, Sidney L., W. R. '14 281 R. '14 Weeka, Ben H., Mch. '11 154 Charles R., Mch. '09 153 DeForest, Bd. '11 27 Edgar, Cy. '81 51 Ernest E., Bd. '12 27 George E., Cg. '73 58 Harold J., Mch. '07 153 John B., Tu. '93 252 Lester F., Cy. '15 56 Raymond L., Hv. '90 100 Rex, Nw. '09 185 Robert W., Tec. '13 243 Wegner, Walter F., Ro. '18 211 Weidenthal, Nathan, Ro. '76 Weinhagen, '15 206 Carl R., Minn. '15 Weinstock, Allen T., Mar. 168 '12 143 143

Earl L., Mar. '08 Weir, Horace McC., Pu. 202 '17 Hugh, W. J. '63 James G., To. '08 James H., Lf. '16 Weirick, Ray F., I. S. 273 247 127 00 120 Weisel, George F., Minn. 166 '09 Rudolph P., Minn. '1Ī 167 Weiss, Walter C., Neb.

11 171 Weissert, Charles A., Hv. 107 05 Welch, Albert S., D. P.

82 ^{'19} 88 Andrew W., 'Hw, '13 111 Edwin K., Bd. '98 25 Edwin T., Cg. '98 62 Ferdolpho O., Cy. '95 53 Harold F., Cn. '10 81 Leslie A., Neb. '11 171 Ransom B., U. '46 260 Weld, Benjamin M., My. '78 '19

158 '78 78 138 Charles B., My. '05 160 Edward F., Hy. '85 98 Garfield M., My. '04 160 John N., W. R., '86 278 Welday, David M., W. J. 274 **'**68

William H., W. J. '68 Weldon, William McE., A. '90 17 Weller, Alexander T., Lf. 124 00 ^{'99} 124 Felton P., Sw. ^{'13} 228 Frank M., Neb. ^{'09} 170 Milo J., St. ^{'07} 223 Theodore C., Cg. ^{'09} 64 William W., Lf. ^{'85} 122 Welles, Benjamin, U. ^{'41} 259 Henry, U. ^{'39} 258 William, Wms. ^{'52} 287 Welling, Francis H., Ch. 46 'nà Wellington, John R., Cy. 52 '86 Raynor G., Hv. '02 106 Wellman, Hiller C., Hv. '94
'94
101
Justin O., Cy. '98
53
Wayne P., Ch. '14
47
Wells, Ben, I. S. '18
121
Byron, Ham. '76
92
Clarence A., Nw. '95
183
David A., Wms. '47
286
David D., Hv. '93
101
Donald M., Mch., '17
155
Edward C., Tec. '92
239
Franklin W., Ro. '13
211
Friend L., Sy: '06
235
Henry, Wma. '42 101 Priend L., Sy: '06 Henry, Wms. '47 Horace H., Wms. '57 James R., Tec. '95 John, Cy. '13 Leon J., I. S. '13 Lestie C., Tu. '01 Lester G., Sy. '18 Newton A., Sy. '77 Philip B., Hv. '98 Samuel T., U. '39 Sumner M., Ch. '12 Wellington S., Mar. 8 286 288 240 55 121 253 238 230 103 252 258 47 '7R 140 Welsh, Howard F., Co. 67 Welton, Cephas B., Br. '74 Henry S., Ham. '52 William J. R., Wms. 30 89 '89[`] 200 290 Welty, Louis, W. R. '85 278 Wende, Hamilton H., Pa. '16 197 Wenger, Robert St. C., Neb. '19 172 Wensley, Roger L., Co. 73 '16 ¹⁰ Wentworth, Edward T., Hv. '09 Henry C., Wes. '51 275 Will, Neb. '15 172 Wenzell, Abner H., A. 12 '53 Werner, Wilbur S., Mi. 147 '18 Wernicke, Carl F. G., Wis. '13 300 Julius P., Mch. '14 154 Werts, Clarence B., Nw. '13 186 Wesley, Charles S., Pa. 193 'oa Wesp, Clarence A., Ro. 210 Wesson, Douglas B., Cn. 80 '06 West, Benjamin A., Ind.

119 '18 Calvin E., Br. '88 33

Charles H., Ham. '64 91 Harold P., Bd. '00 25 Issac S., Jr., Cn. '07 80 Nathaniel G., Ro. '07 210 Wiley H., Mar. '06 142 Westcott, George C., U. '05 95 265 Henry R., Jr., Cg. '00 62 John B., Br. '09 Westervelt, John C., Cn. 37 '94 Thomas St. J., Cn. 77 '96 78 Westfall, John H., Wms. '38 283 8 John V. E., Cn. '95 Samuel DeW., Ham. 78 **'**60 00 Weston, George F., Br. ·78 31 78 78 Harold F., Hv. '16 112 Henry G., Cg. Hon. 113 Joshua W., Cy. '53 49 Westover, Bernard G., Neb. '15 172 112 172 Raymond P., Neb. '18 Westveer, Adrian, Ru. 172 212 Westwood, Richard W., Co. '19, 73 Wetherell, Archibald D., My. '05 160 My. '05 Carl B., Hy. '08 Vetmore, William W., Wetmore, 61 109 00 Ham. '61 Wetzel, Samuel W., Ham. ⁶⁷ Weymouth, Thomas R., Tec. ¹⁹⁷ Weyrauch, Martin H., U. ¹⁰⁸ Wheat, Charles A., Cg. & Mch. ¹⁹⁰ Wheaton, Archibald C., Cg. ⁷⁴ Sec. ¹⁹⁷ 01 '67 Cg. '74 Ezra A., Le. '12 Raymond T., A. '12 Whedon, David P., U. 131 '12 22 260 Wheeler, Alfred W., Tu. 97 252 7 X Arthur W., A. '79 15 Augustus D., Br. '87 33 Bennett R., Br. '87 33 Bradley I., Sy. '15 237 Charles E., My. '00 160 Charles P., Wms. '55 288 Chauncey A., Mch. 6 149 149 *****86 6 Edward R., A. '60 Frank S., U. '05 George C., Bd. '01 Harry L., Cn. '13 Hiram, U. '40 John C., Cn. '09 Louis E., I. S. '17 Walter H., Jr., Hv. 8 13 266 25 81 259 80 121 '18 112 Wheelock, Charles B., Cn. '76 Isaac R., Br. '69 Stanley H., Wms. 75 29 20° 292 Wheelon, Burton J., Wa. 19 272 Whelan, Lloyd K., Pu. '17 202 Whelden, Wilber C., Cy. 52 '90

Whidden, John N., Ro. '56 203 Whipple, Alden B., Wms. 287 '52 ⁵² Asa DeV., Mch. '81 148 Frank, U. '92 265 Frank R., Wis. '15 301 Lucius H., Mar. '81 140 William J., U. '98 266 Whisnand, Roy A., D. P. 87 10 Whiston, William C., Tec. '93 Whitaker, Allen B., Cg. 239 '16 Ralph W., St. '13 Thomas J., Cg. '76 William F., St. '03 224 58 222 Whitby, Stephen S., Pa. '15 Wilfred C. W., 136 197 Whitcher, W McG. '08 Whitcomb, Alonzo W., A. '84 16 A. 54 10 White, Allen K., Sw. '94 225 Barclay, Sw. '06 227 Charles D., Sw. '95 226 Charles F., Br. '65 29 Charles L., Br. '87 33 Earle G., Ro. '06 209 Edward P., U. '79 264 Charles F., Br. 787 33 Charles L., Br. 787 33 Earle G., Ro. '06 209 Edward P., U. '79 264 Floyd G., Mch. '05 153 Frank O., Hv. '99 104 Franklin K., Wms. 290

 Frankin K., wims.
 290

 George, Wms. '61
 289

 George A., A. '87
 17

 George D., U. '74
 263

 George DeW., Jr.,
 200

 George D., McG., '02
 134

 Gerald V., McG. '01
 134

 Harold H., Ill. '18
 117

 Harold H., NY. '15
 181

 Harold P., N. Y. '15
 181

 Henry, Ham. '98
 94

 Howard, Jr., Sw. '95
 226

 James, Wms. '51
 287

 James, Wms. '51
 287

 John C., Sw. '15
 229

 John R., Pa. '91
 192

 Joseph N., U. '94
 265

 Langdon T., Mar.
 6

 Iere S., Lf. '05
 125

 Pa. '16 6 Lee S., Lf. '05 Leon E., My. '90 Leonard D., Co. '8 Leslie G., Nw. '16 Lewis, Wms. '45 125 158 . '87 67 187 285 MacLaughlin, Minn. 205 163 163 Martin J., N. Y. '16 181 Martin L., Lf. '01 124 Milton C., Co. '13 & Mitton C., 22, 132 Montague, Ham. '04 95 Nehemiah, My. '57 156 Orson L., Ham. '80 93 Owen S., A. '18 23 Peter J., N. Y. 13 180 Ray N., W. R. '10 281 Raymond B., Wis. & Cn. '13 81, 300 Paymond C., Ham. 9 Raymond C., Ham. '04 95 Raymond J., Mi. '13 146 Samuel J., Wms. '39 283 Samuel J., Cg. '15 65 True W., Tu. '87 251

Trumbull, A. '90 17 Walter P., A. '87 17 Wellington J., A. '76 15 William A., Cn. '12 81 William J., Wms. '39 283 William M., U. '81 264 William S., Man. '77 138 Whitehead, Robert L., Le. 128 '87 William R., Ru. '77 213 Whitehill, Edwin H., A. '87 John, A. '58 Whiteman, John B., Ro. 13 '01 209 Whitford, Edward E., Cg. '86 Oscar F., U. '58 William C., Cg. '86 William C., U. '53 Whiting, Elbridge C., A. 60 262 '86 60 261 17 Frank A., A. '80 Frederick, A. '82 Jay E., Cg. '93 Whitley, Arthur L., Wms. 61 291 '00 Whitman, Benaiah L., Br. Waitman, Jone 33 '87 Clifton B., Ham. '17 97 Ezra B., Cn. '01 79 Philip R., Mch. '89 150 Roy V., Le. '11 131 Whitmarsh, Edwin W., Ro. '11 210 Henry A., Br. '76 31 Henry A., Br. '76 Whitmore, Francis E., A. '04 Frank H., Hv. '99 104 Whitmoyer, John C., Le. '95 120 Whitmyer, Edward C., U. '82 264 Whitnack, Ralph C., Br. '06 36 Whitney, Arthur B., Minn. iney, c... 9 9 Eddy R., Ham. '89 93 Fred B., Wms. '97 291 Frederick A., Cal. '08 42 George O., Cg. '69 57 Henry B., Cn. '90 77 Henry T., A. & My. 75 15, 157 Howard F., Hv. '99 104 H., Hv. 4. '89 93 291 42 **'99** '7S Howard F., Hv. '99 Lawrence H., Hv. '05 107 5 Marcus D., My. '97 159 Milton B., Wms. '49 287 Raymond C., Cy. '18 56 Warren A., Br. '05 36 William B., Co. '03 70 Whittaker, Guerdon W., Cg. Whittelsey, Wms. '90 Theodore, 200 Whittemore, Charles A., Hv. '85 Hv. '85 98 Charles L., Cy. '05 54 Robert D., Hv. '13 111 William S., Hv. '04 107 98 Whitten, Edmund S., A.

 1
 56

 Guy R., Cy. '19
 56

 Philip F., A. '15
 23

 Summer H., A. '79
 15

 titet, Lawrence C.,
 295

 '11
 Whittet, Lawrence C., Wis. '93
 295

 Whittier, Wilmot E., St. '01 & Co. '04
 70, 222

 Whittle, John A., Tu. '00 253

Russell E., Cg. '15 Whittlesey, Charles, Wms. 284 40 Charles B., A. '58 13 Eliphalet, Wms. '40 284 Elisha, Wms. '46 286 Whitton, Frederick, Wis. 295 '89 Richard L., Wis. '92 295 Whyte, Arthur G., Ru. 218 Wick, Sanford A., Wa. '19 272 Wickes, Robert B., Ro. 205 Wickett, Samuel M., To. 245 '94 Wickham, Irving M., Le. 132 '15 Wicks, Roland G., N. Y. ⁷08 170 Wickson, John A., McG. 137 Wiese, Raymond J., I. S. '16 121 Wieser, George F., Mar. '07 John F., Mar. '13 143 aner, Frederick E., Wiesner, Frederick E., Minn. '06 Wieting, Archibald, U. '41. Coorse W. F., 165 259 441 Wiggin, George W. F., Cy. '60 50 Wight, James S., Ru. '81 214 Joseph K., Wms. '43 285 Marcus, Bd. '62 24 Wightman, Joseph N., U. '43 Wightman, Joseph N., U. Wilber, Charles D., Wms. 288 Wilbur, John K., U. '10 267 Wilcox, Abbott Y., Sy. Albert H., Ro. '90 232 Albert L., N. Y. '03 177 Asa J., Cg. '73 58 Burr C., Wis. '17 301 Daniel W., A. & Cy. 2 11, 49 Edward M., To. '01 246 Elmer A., Br. '91 33 232 '91 '52 То. '91 Edward M., To. ' Elmer A., Br. '91 Henry C., U. '74 Hollis B., Br. '05 263 36 Hollis B., Br. '05 36 Homer B., Pa. '01 193 Julius, My. '58 156 Lucius D., A. '99 19 Morgan A., Sy. '00 234 Norton E., Cal. '07 42 Richard B., Hv. '83 98 Samuel D., Ham. '66 91 Sheldon E., Cg. '77 58 William C., Ro. '88 206 William W., Sy. '81 231 coxen, Wilfred M., o. '99 208 Wilcoxen, Wilfred M., Ro. '99 Wild, Arthur G., Wms. '19 208 294 '19' 294
 Azel W., My. '57 156
 Edward P., My. '60 156
 Henry D., Wms. '88 290
 Henry D., Wms. '17 294
 John D., Wms. '95 291
 Louis P. Cn. '14 82
 Payson S., Wms. '91 290
 Wilder, Arthur T., My.
 '62 156 '62 Charles S., Cy. '86 52 Harris H., A. '86 17 Hyman A., Wms. '45 285 Maurice A., Ro. '08 210 Stuart, Sw. '94 225

65 Wile, Abram J., Ro. '99 Henry, Ro. '79 284 Isaac A., Ro. '72 13 Solomon, Ro. '72 208 205 204 204 Wiley, Alexander C., N. Y. 09 Y. 09 Bert E., McG. '01 Earl W., U. '08 Joseph B., Lf. '05 Wilgus, Walter Q., Mch. 179 267 125 154 12 Wilkes, Frederick C. D., McG. '04 Wilkie, Alexander B., N. Y. '11 135 180 Y. '11 Warren, U. '55 261 Wilkin, George F., Ro. 204 71 Joseph M., U. '48 Wilkins, Archibald C., Ro. '74 George, McG. Hon. Walter A., McG., '99 Wilkinson, Everett R., Lf '14 260 205 113 99 134 Lf. '14 Frederick A., N. Y. 126 177 ¹⁰ Henry B., Nw. '94 183 James, U. '57 262 Rufus H., Nw. '98 184 Will, Joseph S., To. '97 246 Willard, Adrian A., Wis. ¹¹¹ ¹⁰⁹ Albert R., Cy. ¹¹⁵ ⁵⁶ Alf C., Wa. ¹¹⁵ 271 Elkins C., Ham. & Minn. ¹⁹⁷ 94, 164 ¹¹¹ ¹¹² ¹¹⁴ ¹¹⁵ ¹¹⁵ ¹¹⁶ 299 Frederick E., Ch. '06 George F. B., My. '76 157 Yo
 Henry F., Hv. '92
 John D., A. '78
 Myron G., Ham. '68
 Wallace W., A. '85
 Willcox, Lyman F., Wms. '42 100 15 01 16 284 42 Willett, Allen H., Br. '86 32 Willetts, Ernest W., Pa. '02 Raymond J., Wis. '98 297 William R., Jr., Tec. '16 243 Willey, Ambrose F., Ro. '58 203 Clarence H., My. '92 159 Clinton B., Wms. '08 293 Williams, Abraham E., U. 259 '41 Albemarle D., Ro. 203 255 203 Albert M., Sw. '02 227 Alonzo M., U. '46 260 Alvin D., Ham. '49 89 Arthur D., Co. '94 68 Augustus, Ro. '09 210 Augustus W., Mar. 120 '69 139 Benjamin, Br. '95 34 Bernard F., D. P. '05 86 Charles A., Wms. '88 290 Charles A., W. R. '83 278 Charles E., Pa. '16 197 Charles E., Hv. '99 104 Charles R., Ro. '75 205 Charles W., Le. '05 130 Chester S., Wms. '19 294 Clarence F., O. S. 190 13 David I., Nw. '01 184 Ebenezer D., Wms. '09 293

Edward, Sw. '01 226 Edward, T., Tec. '07 242 Eliot C., Nw. '05 185 Elmer E., Ro. '34 206 Everett B., Nw. '04 185 Fordyce, Ro. '53 203 Francis, Wms. '38 283 Frank R., Sy. '81 238 George A., Cg. '80 59 George F., Ro. '60 203 Harry M., O. S. '08 189 Henry T., Hv. '03 106 Holden F., Hv. '02 106 Holden F., Hv. '02 106 Holden F., Jr., Ru. James P., Jr., Ru. '19 9 James R., Tec. '06 John, Jr., U. '49 John A., Cg. '01 John D., Hv. '03 John K., My. '60 Lorenzo M., Minn. 242 261 62 106 156 166 '10 0 Loring G., Tu. '92 251 Merrill E., Neb. '19 172 Ralph B., Le. '12 131 Robert E., D. P. '16 88 Robert L., Pa. St. 200 '18 ¹¹⁸ 200 Roy N., Le. ¹⁰ 131 Simon E., Hy. ¹⁰ 00 105 Theodore B., Ro. ⁶9-204 Thomas F., D. P. ¹⁰7 86 Thomas J., To. ¹¹5 249 Williamson, Alexander D., McG. ¹¹⁴ 137 McG, '14 137 Alian, McG, '14 137 Alien T., Mar. '98 & O. S. '01 142, 188 Clyde L., Cg. '10 64 George, Co.'08 71 Hannibal A., Mar. 140 '83 5 John S., N. Y. '16 Minor F., Nw. '18 Norman T., McG. 187 137 Walter, N. Y. '06 Williford, Edward A., Ill. 178 117 15 Willis Benjamin A., U. ⁶¹ Charles C., O. S. '07 189 George W., Ham. '80 93 William P., U. '60 262 Willmarth, Amos B., My. 160 262 '00 Wills, Sheldon R., Neb. 169 Willsey, Franklin R., Neb. '13 Willsie, Henry E., Wis. 171 205 Wilson, Edward T., Jr., Br. '16 Fred F., Co. '02 Wilmot, Arthur A., Sy. 38 70 233 **'9**8 Frederick A., Hv. '10 & Tu. '11 110, 2 Wilson, Alexander D., To. 110, 255 247 '04 Arthur R., U. '13 268 Charles, McG. '12 136 Chester S., Minn. '08 166 Chester W. J., Wa. 272 '1Q Clyde H., Mi. '10 146 Donald, Minn. '14 167 Earl A., U. '97 265

Earle S., Tu. '16 Ferdinand S., Ru. 256
 St
 Cn.
 Kut.

 Frank 'T., Cn. '81
 75

 George R., My. '04
 160

 George R., Ru. '08
 218

 Harrold E., Bd. '07
 26

 Henry W., O. S. '08
 189

 Horace P., Nw. '93
 183

 James B., Cn. '19
 83

 James B., Cn. '19
 83

 James P., Lf. '87
 122

 John A., Neb. '04
 169

 John A., Neb. '04
 169

 John A., No. '93
 68

 John N., W. J. & W.
 -'66

 273, 276
 Joseph D., W. 1. '68
 '88[¯] 215 273, 276 P Joseph D., W. J. '68 Joseph R., Pa. '02 Kirtland A., N. Y. 194 °05 178 Lavalette, Wms. '56 288 Lawrence W., N. Y. '09 179 Lewis M., Ro. '06 Ole K., Minn. '90 209 0 163 '04 70 Ole K., Minn. '90 Randolph C., Co. '0 Robert, Minn. '12 Robert E., Mi. '12 Robert W., Cal. '13 Roy S., Mch. '09 Samuel T., Lf. '93 Theodore H., Hw 167 146 43 153 123 Hr. '07 108 Thomas A., Sy. '19 238 Trevett A., Co. '10 72 William I., U. '55 261 William A., Sy. '86 231 Wiltse, William H., Cg. '88 60 Winans, Edwin H., U. '88 265 Henry E., Ro. '95 Joseph S., Wms. & am. '53 _____ 89, 207 Winchester, Henry N., My. '87 My. '87 Warren W., My. Hon 113 William E., Br. '98 Windle, Lawrence I Ind. '18 35 P., 119 Öwen B., Ind. '08 Windolph, August P., Co. 118 68 Windsor, Dewey A., Mar. ¹¹⁴ Walter A., Mar. '10 143 Wineland, James L., Mi. 146 146 Wing, Earl L., Bd. '10 Sherwood E., Wis. William E., Bd. '02 Wingate, Dana J. P., Hv. 301 25 11 Wingert, Frank J., Ill. '10 115 Winham, Edgar S., St. 224 '19 William P. L., St. '19 224 Winn, Robert S., Ru. '92 215 Winne, George M., Tec. 242 ²06 Winslow, Guy M., Tu. '95 252 Winstead, Jacob P., Mi. '69 145 Winston, Ambrose P., Wis. '87 295

Edward M., Hv. '84 & Wis. '88 98, 295 Winter, Egbert, Ru. '60 212 Charles D., Pa. St. '14 199 Vintersalter, William C., Le. '19 133 Winters, Augustus C., Ro. ⁶⁵
 ⁷⁶⁵
 ²⁰⁴
 Frank J., Neb. '10 171
 Wiren, Oscar B., Co. '05 '17
 Wirt, Harry M., Wa. '17 271
 William H., Wa. '18 272
 Wiser, Guy B., Cn. '17 82
 Wishard, William N., Jr., Wms. '19 294
 Wishart, Alfrad W. Co. '65 204 Wishart, Alfred W., Cg. '89 60 Wiswall, Irving W., U. 81 264 Withers, Finney G., Minn. 164 '98 Withington, Farley J., Ro. 208 '02 Paul, Hv. '09 Witt, Walter G., Cg. '14 Wittenbach, Fred R., W. 109 65 R. '18 282 Wittenmeyer, John E., Mi. '15 147 Witter, Charles E., Nw. 184 Wogan, Joseph F., Bd. 26 Wolcott, Alfred, W. R. 277 '80 John C., Wms. '44 285 William A., Ham. '59 90 Wolcy, Harry P., Ham. 93 '87 James D., Ham. '82 Wolf, Dale, D. P. '12 David O., Lf. '13 1 Jonathan P. D. P. 93 87 126 85 Wolfe, Aaron R., Wms. '44 Austin D., N. Y. '89 175 Austin D., N. Y. '87 175 James C., Lf. '19 127 John H. L., I. S. '12 121 Joyce M., W. R. '15 282 William S., Mar. '10 143 Wolff, Henry F., Hv. '99 104 Paul C. N. Y. '09 104 Paul C. N. Y. '09 109 Wolfram, Elmer B., W. R. '03 Wolf, Adolph, Jr., Pa. '17 197 Wonders, Samuel D., O. S. '11 & Wis. '13 189, 300 Wonson, Samuel L., Hv. Wolfe, Aaron R., Wms. Wonson, Samuel L., Hv. wonson, Samuel L., Hv. 104
'99
Basil B., Br. '05
Charles O., Ch. '11
47
Daniel H., Br. '18
39
Frank A., To. '18
249
Frank H., To. '01
246
Frank H., To. '01
246
Frank H., Cg. '13
Glenn A., Cg. '13
Glenn A., Cg. '13
Glenn A., '22
18
Harry C., Hv. '87
99
Idell H., Cg. '93
11
James T., Jr., St. '18
24
Judson I., Br. '79
31
Kenneth F., Tec. '94
240
Leland F., Ro. '08
210
Mathew W., Pa. '01
193 104 '99

Merle A., Cy. '18 56 Nelson A., Br. '99 35 Oliver H., D. P. '96 85 Vernon E., Ro. '16 211 William A. P., To ; 245 '96 Woodberry, Dwight L., A. '02 A. '02 Horace W., Jr., Br. : 20 '13 Woodbridge, John, U. '42 259 Woodcock, Albert, Wea. & U. '53 David R., Minn. '09 166 Testie E., Ro. '14 211 & U. '53 261, David R., Minn. '09 Leslie E., Ro. '14 Woodman, Clarence L., Cg. '10 Frank H., Wms. '93 290 George M., Cg. '19 66 Woodnut, Charles P., Lf. '10 Woodruff, Edward P., W. R. '57 Ellis R., Ru. '93 Leo M., Cg. Hon. Theodore N., Mar. 276 215 113 '73 73
Walter W., Mar. '81 140
William H., Ru. '07 218
Woods, David H., A. '73 14
Frederic L., Hv. '05 107
George R., Tu. '10 255
Henry B., Cy. '89 52
James S., Wms. '53 287
Louis O., Wms. '98 291
Robert A., A. '86 17
William J., Ham. '75 29
Woodward, Clarence R., Tec. '12 243
Edwin C., N. Y. '99 177 139 Tec. '12 243 Edwin C., N. Y. '99 177 Thomas C., U. '55 261 Woodworth, Delos D., Ro. 203 203 '56 Earl C., Sy. '15 Leverett S., Br. '71 Woodyard, Robert A. Wa. '17 237 30 A., 271 Woodyatt, McG. '11 Charles F., 136 James B., McG. '07 135 Woolfolk, Robert A., W. R. '04 280 Woollatt, David H., McG. '15 137 Woolverton, Linus, Ro. 69 Wooster, Richard My. '95 0., 159 Worcester, Alfred M., Ro. 204 71 Worker, Joseph G., Ill. '04 Workman, Linwood L., 114 Cy. 02 Works, George A., Wis. 54 '04 298 ¹⁰⁴ 298 Pierce, Cal. '18 44 Worley, John, Jr., Ch. '06 46 Wormser, Felix E., Co. '16 73 Rene A., Co. '17 73 Worthington Albert P Kene A., Co. 17 73 Worthington, Albert P., Ham. '64 91 Glen C., D. P. '13 87 John G., Cn. '75 75 Thomas, Jr., Cn. '73 74 Warren, Le. '98 129 Worthley, Irving T., Hv. 108 Alfred C., Mch. '14 154 Wortman, Denis, A. '57 13 Denys, Jr., Ru. '08 218

Elbert B. M., A. '10 Wrage, Herman W., N. 21 174 Wray, Charles LeC., Neb. Robert C., Ill. '09 Royal A., My. '12 Wright, Avery S., Sy. '00_ 169 115 161 234 Calvin D., Jr., Lf. '03 124 Carl P., Sy. '04 235 Charles C., N. Y. '86 174 Charles G., Wms. '39 283 Charles H. C., Hv. 100 '01 100 Clifford A., Wa. '17 271 Cornelius R., Ro. '09 210 Edmund, Wms. '36 283 Edwin A., A. '06 Edwin M., Cg. '09 64 Elwood W., Cal. '17 44 Ephraim M., Wms. 9 283 9 Eugene F., My. '70 187 Francis E., Nw. '17 187 Frank M., Hv. '06 108 Frank R., Cg. '13 64 Frank II. J. U. 51 261 George A., W. R. '87 278 George E., Hv. '89 99 George J., Hv. '00 105 Guy M., My. '10 161 Harold B., Wms. '17 294 Harry F., I. S. '12 121 Hubert N., W. R. 3 278 283 *30 '83 John A., W. R. '80 John A., Jr., Wms. 277 '17 294 Joseph A., Sy. '92 232 Joseph H., U. '73 263 Kenneth A., Tec. '19 244 Leonard F., Wms. 294 '10 Merie L., Nw. '14 187 Moses H., Hw. '97 103 Newton A., Ill. '15 117 Russel M., Wms. '41 284 Samuel St. J., W. R. 277 277 **'74** Walter G., McG. '13 136 William J. T., To. ¹¹¹ 248 William Q., St. '00 222 Wunderlich, Ernest G., N. Y. '14 Wurster, William F., Co. 72 72 Wurtele, John S. H., McG. '04 McG. '04 Wyckoff, Albert C., U. '97 135 265 Alfred C., Cal. '97 Benjamin V., Ru. 40 213 Charles S., Ru. '88 215 Cornelius E., Ru. '88 215 Garrett, Ru. '81 214 Cornelius E., Ru. '88 215 Garrett, Ru. '81 214 Hubert C., Cal. '96 40 Jacob, Ru. '98 216 Jacob S., Ru. Hon. 113 Jacob V., Ru. '97 216 James, Ru. '61 212 John H., Ru. '71 213 Martin N., Ru. '72 213 Stephen N., Cal. '13 43

William B., Ru. '02 217 William F., Ru. '77 213 William J., Ru. '68 212 Wylie, Hugh G. B., Le. Wyman, Alfred T., Tec. 243 Roswell A., U. '46 260 Walter S., Tu. '97 252 Windsor H., Cy. '82 51 Wymond, Marc L., Pu. '15 ¹¹⁵202 Philip C., Pu. ¹¹³202 Wynekoop, Gilbert H., Nw. ¹⁰³ & Ch. ¹⁰⁸46, 185 Wynkoop, Asa, Ru. ¹⁰³46, 185 Gillett, Ru. ¹⁰¹215 Wynne, Howard E., W. R. ¹⁰⁹281 Yalden, James E. G., N. K. 09 Yalden, James E. G., N. Y. '93 Yale, Homer F., Cg. '91 Yamada, Sokuma, Lf. '91 '91 60 123 Yanney, Thomas V., U. 265 '95 Yard, James B., Cn. '94 77 William H., Sy. '97 233 Yarnali, Francis, Pa. '91 192 Yatabe, Ryokichi, Cn. '76 75 Yates, Arthur W., Mch. '08 '0S '08 153 George W., Jr., Wms. 289 '85 289 James, U. '63 262 Thomas M., Ill. '06 114 Yatman, Ellis L., Br. '11 37 Yeakel, Joshua K., U. '50 Yeates, Ernest G., To. '99 246 Percy M., To. '05 Yeaton, Aaron H., Cy. '15 247 56 Yenne, Harlan S., Ind. 119 Yeoman, George W., Minn. 166 '07 Samuel, U. '62 Yeomans, Henry A., Hv. 262 105 Yerges, Howard F., O. S. '18 S. '18 Lawrence C., O. S. 191 190 Yerkes, Carroll H., Lf. '01 124 Yerxa, Benjamin H., Br. 38 '17 Yocum, William H., Cg. Yoder, Byron E., Neb. 63 170 Luther K., Tec. '95 240 rg, Frank, Tec. '92 239 Henry, Tec. '95 240 , Charles, Lf. '01 124 k, Albert L., U. '57 262 Luther K., Tec. '95 240 Yoerg, Frank, Tec. '95 240 Henry, Tec. '95 240 Yon, Charles, Lf. '01 124 York, Albert L., U. '57 262 Albert M., Sy. '85 231 Youland, William E., Jr., Bd. '06 & McG. '10 26, 136 Youmans, Charles M., Cn. '79

Young, Abraham T., U. '39 258

Alan J., Br. '10 37 Alexander B., Cg. '16 65 Arrigo M., Mch. '06 153 Benjamin E. F., W. '82 R. Earl S., Neb. '16 Frank D., Nw. '05 Frank G., Jr., Nw. 172 185 '11 186 Frank L., Br. '74 Frank O., Cn. '76 Frederick A., 7 30 75 Frederick A., To. '97 Harold K., N. Y. '14 181 Harold S., Bd. '17 28 John, Br. '95 34 John D., U. '62 262 Joseph M., Ro. '01 209 Leon J., Tu. '09 254 Madison, U. '40 259 Moses W., Cy. '64 50 Philander D., U. '42 259 Ralph A., O. S. '05 188 Raymond B., Pa. '18 197 Theodore A., Sy. '07 235 Umberto, Mch. '09 153 Warren H., A. '97 Willard T., St. '97 221 William B., Neb. & Mch. '16 155, 172 William D. Sx. '11 236 To. Mch. '16 155. William D., Sy. '11 William E., Jr., Co. 155, 172 Robert J., To. '02 246 Younger, Jesse A., Wa. '15 Youngling, Louis S., N. Y. 15 181 Youngman, William S., Hv. '95 Yount, John B., Cal. '12 Yount, John B., Cal. '12 Youtz, Philip N., A. '18 Yule, Alexander C., N. Y. '13 Zachasia Allan H. Mah 102 23 Y. '13 Zacharias, Allen H., Mch. 180 151 **'00** ^{'99} George W., St. '17 224 Zane, Randolph T., Sw. 228 Zapf, Alfred E., Tec. '95 240 Zartman, George E., Sy. 231 231 '83 Joseph H., Sy. '78 er, Frederick W 230 Zeiger, Frederick W., Ham. '03 95 Zeller, Elias R., Mi. '71 145 Howard P., O. S. '06 188 Max J., O. S. '16 191 Zerbe, Frederick K., Sy. '09 ⁷⁰⁹ 236 Zerega, John W., Sw. '18 229 Zimmerman, Carl D., Le. 132 '14 132
 Charles F., Lf. '99 124
 Clyde V., Mi. '09 146
 George A., N. Y. '11 180
 Harry A., Jr., Wms.
 6 '16 279 William, To. '16 249 Zink, Walter M., Ca. '99 78 Zinsser, John S., Hv. '15 112 Zollinger, Edward H., Le. '16 132 ¹¹⁶ 132 Luther C., Le. '09 131 Luther R., Le. '88 128

. .

•